### **BlackRock**.

# **Annual report and audited financial statements**

BlackRock Strategic Funds

R.C.S. Luxembourg: B127481

### Contents

General Information	2
Chairman's Letter to Shareholders	6
Investment Advisers' Report	8
Directors' Report	13
Report on Remuneration (Unaudited)	17
Statement of Net Assets	21
Three Year Summary of Net Asset Values	28
Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets	39
Statement of Changes in Shares Outstanding	46
Portfolio of Investments	56
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	56
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	138
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	154
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	157
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	190
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	195
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	199
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	203
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	211
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	217
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	222
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	234
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	239
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	259
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	261
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	286
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	332
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	335
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	341
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	369
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	373
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	379
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	388
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	390
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	392
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	394
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	396
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	497
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	521
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	531
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	540
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	597
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	602
Notes to the Financial Statements  Report of the Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé	606 627
Appendix I – Share Classes (Unaudited)	629
Appendix II – Global Exposure and Leverage (Unaudited)	634
Supplementary Information (Unaudited)	637
ouppiementary information (onaudited)	637

Subscriptions can only be made on the basis of the current Prospectus, the Key Investor Information Document ("KIID") supplemented by the most recent annual report and audited accounts and interim reports and unaudited accounts, if published after such annual report and audited accounts. Copies are available at the registered office of the company from the Local Investor Servicing team, the Transfer Agent, the Management Company or any of the Distributors. See General Information section for further details.

### **General Information**

#### **Board of Directors**

Paul Freeman, Chairman
Martha Boeckenfeld (appointed effective 20 October 2018)
Michael Gruener
Robert Hayes
Francine Keiser
Barry O'Dwyer
Geoffrey D. Radcliffe

All Directors are non-executive Directors.

Robert Hayes, Geoffrey D. Radcliffe, Barry O'Dwyer and Michael Gruener are employees of the BlackRock Group (the BlackRock Group of companies, the ultimate holding company of which is BlackRock, Inc., of which the Management Company and Investment Advisers are part of). Paul Freeman is a former employee of the BlackRock Group.

#### **Management Company**

BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. 35 A, avenue J.F. Kennedy, L-1855 Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### **Investment Advisers**

BlackRock Financial Management, Inc. Park Avenue Plaza, 55 East 52nd Street, New York, NY 10055, USA

BlackRock Institutional Trust Company N.A. 400 Howard Street, San Francisco CA 94105, USA

BlackRock Investment Management LLC 100 Bellevue Parkway, Wilmington, Delaware 19809, USA

BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited 12 Throgmorton Avenue, London EC2N 2DL, United Kingdom

BlackRock (Singapore) Limited #18-01 Twenty Anson, 20 Anson Road, Singapore, 079912

#### **Sub-Investment Advisers**

BlackRock Asset Management North Asia Limited 16/F Cheung Kong Center, 2 Queen's Road Central, Hong Kong

BlackRock Investment Management (Australia) Limited Level 26, 101 Collins Street, Melbourne 3000, Australia

BlackRock Japan Co., Ltd. 1-8-3 Marunouchi, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100-8217, Japan

#### **External Sub-Advisers**

Acadian Asset Management LLC 260 Franklin Street, Boston, MA 02110, USA

Benefit Street Partners LLC 9 West 57th Street, Suite 4920, New York, NY 10019, USA

Boussard & Gavaudan Asset Management LP 1 Vine Street, London W1J 0AH, United Kingdom

GLG Partners LP 1 Curzon Street, London W1J 5HB, United Kingdom

GSA Capital Partners LLP 5 Stratton Street, London W1J 8LA, United Kingdom

LibreMax Capital LLC 600 Lexington Avenue, 19th Floor, New York, NY 10022, USA

Marathon Asset Management LP One Bryant Park, 38th Floor, New York, NY 10036, USA

QMS Capital Management LP 240 Leigh Farm Road, Suite 230, Durham, NC 27707, USA

#### **Principal Distributor**

BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited 12 Throgmorton Avenue, London EC2N 2DL, United Kingdom

#### **Depositary and Fund Accountant**

State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A. 49, avenue J.F. Kennedy, L-1855 Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### **Transfer Agent and Registrar**

J.P. Morgan Bank Luxembourg S.A. European Bank & Business Centre, 6C, route de Trèves, L-2633 Senningerberg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

### General Information continued

#### Cabinet de révision agréé

Deloitte Audit, S.à r.l. 20 Boulevard de Kockelscheuer L-1821 Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### Legal Adviser

Linklaters LLP 35, avenue J.F. Kennedy, L-1855 Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### **Securities Lending Agent**

BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited 12 Throgmorton Avenue, London EC2N 2DL, United Kingdom

#### **Paying Agents**

Austria
Raiffeisen Bank International AG
Am Stadtpark 9,
1030 Vienna,
Austria

#### Belgium

J.P. Morgan Chase Bank Brussels Branch 1 Boulevard du Roi Albert II, B-1210 Brussels, Belgium

#### Czech Republic

UniCredit Bank Czech Republic and Slovakia a.s. Prague 4 – Michle, Želetavská 1525/1, Postal Code 140 92, Czech Republic

#### France

CACEIS Bank 1-3 Place Valhubert, 75013 Paris, France

#### Germany

J.P. Morgan AG
CIB / Investor Services – Trustee & Fiduciary
Taunustor 1 (TaunusTurm),
60310 Frankfurt am Main,

Germany

#### Ireland (Facilities Agent)

J.P. Morgan Administration Services (Ireland) Limited J.P. Morgan House, International Financial Services Centre, Dublin 1, Ireland

Italy

Allfunds Bank, S.A. Milan branch Via Bocchetto, 6 20123 Milan, Italy

BNP Paribas Securities Services Succursale di Milano Piazza Lina Bo Bardi, 3 20124 Milan, Italy

Société Générale Securities Services S.p.A. Via Benigno Crespi 19/A, MAC II, 20159 Milan, Italy

Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena S.p.A. Piazza Salimbeni 3, 53100 Siena, Italy

State Street Bank International GmbH Succursale Italia Via Ferrante Aporti 10, 20125 Milan, Italy

Banca Sella Holding S.p.A. Piazza Gaudenzio Sella 1, 13900 Biella (BI), Italy

CACEIS Bank S.A. Milan Branch Piazza Cavour, 2, 20121 Milan,

ICCREA Banca S.p.A. Via Lucrezia Romana 41/47, 00178 Rome, Italy

Luxembourg (Central Paying Agent)
J.P. Morgan Bank Luxembourg S.A.
European Bank & Business Centre,
6C, route de Trèves,
L-2633 Senningerberg,
Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### Malta

Italy

MeDirect Bank Plc The Centre, Tigne Point, Sliema TPO, 0001 Malta

#### General Information continued

Poland
Citi Hadlowy
Bank Handlowy w Warszawie S.A.
ul. Senatorska 16
PL-00-923 Warsaw
Poland

Sweden

BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited Stockholm Branch Norrlandsgatan 16 111 43 Stockholm Sweden

Switzerland
State Street Bank International GmbH
Munich, Zurich branch
Beethovenstrasse 19,
CH-8027 Zurich,
Switzerland

United Kingdom
J.P. Morgan Trustee and Depositary Company Limited
Hampshire Building, 1st Floor,
Chaseside,
Bournemouth BH7 7DA,
United Kingdom

#### **Registered Office**

49, avenue J.F. Kennedy, L-1855 Luxembourg, Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

#### Enquiries

In the absence of other arrangements, enquiries regarding the Company should be addressed as follows: Written Enquiries:
BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited, c/o BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A.
P.O. Box 1058,
L-1010 Luxembourg,
Grand Duchy of Luxembourg

All other enquiries:

Telephone: + 44 207 743 3300 Fax: + 44 207 743 1143

Email: investor.services@blackrock.com

#### **Current Prospectus**

BlackRock Strategic Funds (the "Company") Prospectus and the relevant KIID along with copies of the Application Form may be obtained from the Local Investor Servicing team, the Management Company or any of the Representatives or Distributors. Copies of the Company's Articles of Incorporation and the Annual Report and Audited Accounts and Interim Report and Unaudited Accounts may also be obtained free of charge from any of these offices and from the Paying Agents. All these documents are also available from www.blackrockinternational.com.

#### Representatives

The representative in Denmark is BlackRock Copenhagen Branch, subsidiary of BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited, United Kingdom, Harbour House, Sundkrogsgade 21, Copenhagen, DK 2100, Denmark.

The representative in Israel is Altshuler Shaham Group, 19A Habarzel St, Ramat Hahayal, Tel Aviv, Israel.

The representative in Poland is Dubinski Fabrycki Jelenski, ul. Zielna 37, 00-108 Warsaw, Poland.

The representative in Switzerland is BlackRock Asset Management Switzerland Limited, Bahnhofstrasse 39, 8001 Zurich, Switzerland.

#### Portfolio of Investments

Equities are primarily classified by the country of incorporation of the entity in which the Fund (each a "Fund", together the "Funds") holds shares.

Corporate and government fixed and variable income securities are primarily classified by the country of incorporation of the issuer.

Liquidity instruments are primarily classified by the country of issuer of the liquidity instruments.

Collective Investment Schemes ("CIS") and Exchange Traded Funds ("ETF") are primarily classified by the country of domicile of the CIS or ETF.

### General Information continued

#### **Purchases and Sales**

A detailed list of investments purchased and sold for any Fund during the year is available upon request, free of charge, from the Registered Office, or the offices of the Representatives as mentioned above.

#### **Authorised Status**

The Company is an undertaking for collective investment in transferable securities ("UCITS") under the part I of the Luxembourg Law of 17 December 2010, as amended. Regulatory consents have been obtained or appropriate notifications have been made for the distribution of shares of the Company's Funds in the umbrella in the following countries: Austria, Belgium, Chile, China, Czech Republic, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, Malta, Netherlands, Norway, Poland, Portugal, Singapore, Slovakia Republic, South Korea, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Taiwan, United Arab Emirates and the United Kingdom.

Shares of certain of the Company's Funds may also be offered in Singapore by private placement.

The Company is duly registered with the Comisión Nacional de Mercado de Valores in Spain under number 626.

### Chairman's Letter to Shareholders

#### May 2019

Dear Shareholder.

I am writing to update you on the activities of BlackRock Strategic Funds (the "Company" or "BSF") over the 12 months to 31 May 2019. The Company offered shares in 33 Funds (each a "Fund" and together the "Funds") at 31 May 2019.

Stock markets experienced considerable volatility over the period under review, driven initially by fears that the interest rate cycle was turning, but then by worries over the trade war between the US and China and weakening economic statistics across the globe. Almost all markets ended the period lower.

Early in the review period, emerging markets bore the brunt of these problems as the strong US Dollar and higher interest rates exposed weakness in those countries with significant US Dollar debt, notably Argentina and Turkey. Both experienced currency crises over the period.

This volatility spread more broadly from September 2018 onwards, with a notable weakness in the previously robust technology sector. Markets only started to turn when it became clear that the Federal Reserve may be taking a pause on interest rate rises. They have steadily climbed since the start of the year under review, though this strength has been reasonably concentrated and investors have appeared more sensitive to bad news.

Among their greatest concerns has been the trade war. After a pause in tension, both the US and China administrations ramped up the public commentary in 2019, which has disrupted markets once again. While talks are ongoing, the long-term problem appears entrenched and unlikely to be resolved in the short-term.

In the midst of these problems, the global economy has started to flag. While the US continues to report strong gross domestic product growth, tax cuts have played a role. Employment growth is slowing and leading indicators such as retail sales also appear to be flagging. There are clear signs that we are 'late cycle'.

Europe has started to look vulnerable. Industrial output and exports in Germany have shown weakness in recent months, revealing the vulnerability of Europe's largest economy to trade frictions and Brexit uncertainty.

Political problems also remain. The recent European elections showed growing support for Europe's populist parties. Italy's populist coalition is on a collision course with the European Union over fiscal rules, and there has even been discussion on reintroducing a new currency. However, support for the left wing Five-Star Alliance, the leading party in the coalition, appears to be waning.

In the US, the mid-term elections were taken as a referendum on President Donald Trump's leadership. As expected, the Democrats secured the House, while the Republicans kept hold of the Senate. The result puts a check on the ambitions of the US administration, though this has yet to be formalised into impeachment proceedings on President Trump. It has, however, tied Trump's hands on future tax cuts.

The United Kingdom's (the "UK") problems have been widely documented. Brexit uncertainty continued through the 12 month period. The UK now has an extension until the 31 October 2019. However, with a time-consuming Conservative party leadership election in progress, a resolution appears no closer. In the meantime, UK economic data has started to slide, with the region's economy contracting in April 2019.

Markets reflected this uncertainty. Although August 2018 saw the S&P index hit its longest ever bull run – 3,453 days without a fall of 20% or more – stock markets across the globe weakened in the run up to the end of the year. There was also a notable change in market leadership, with the FAANGs (Facebook, Amazon, Apple, Neflix and Google) that had dominated for so much of the year finally falling back. There was some recovery in markets in the first part of 2019 however volatility returned as the trade war commentaries resumed.

Although there was considerable volatility in the technology names that dominate the US market, it was still the strongest major market taking the year as a whole. After an initial period of weakness, emerging markets recovered. The notable weak spots were Europe, as weak growth suppressed investor sentiment, while the UK's political troubles continued to deter investors.

Bond markets saw similar volatility. The yield on the 10-year treasury peaked at over 3% in October 2018, but had dipped back to 2% in May 2019.

### Chairman's Letter to Shareholders

#### May 2019 continued

The performance of the Funds is covered in more detail in the separate Investment Advisers' Report, which also sets out some views regarding the investment outlook.

Overall, the Company's assets under management ("AUM") have fallen 8% from USD 28,785m at 31 May 2018 to USD 26,396m at 31 May 2019, with particular strength in the Funds' absolute return and managed index portfolios.

The strongest growth was seen in the Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund, which rose 343% to USD 615m and the Sustainable Euro Bond Fund, which rose 326% to EUR 134m.

The European Absolute Return Fund saw assets rise 60% to EUR 1,712m, while the Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund rose 33% to USD 1,241m. The Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund also saw strong growth, with assets rising 67% to USD 35m. The Global Event Driven Fund rose 61% to USD 2,223m.

The BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios also saw assets rise. The 'Growth' portfolio saw the strongest rise, up 38% to EUR 212m. The 'Moderate' portfolio rose 32% to EUR 551m. The 'Defensive' portfolio rose 19% to EUR 139m, while the Conservative portfolio increased by 35% to EUR 139m.

The weak spots also included some of the Company's range of absolute return strategies, notably the UK Equity Absolute Return Fund, which shed 49% of its assets to end the year at GBP 72m. The European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund was also weak, falling 83% to EUR 44m.

The Emerging Markets Allocation, European Credit Strategies, Systematic European Equity, Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies, Latin American Opportunities and USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Funds were all closed during the year.

Regulatory change continued throughout Europe and a number of these changes could have implications for investors. Key changes included:

- European Market Infrastructure Regulation (EMIR): This aims to increase the transparency and reduce the risk relating to over-the-counter derivatives. It is now being implemented by regulators in individual countries across Europe.
- Packaged Retail Investment and Insurance-based Investment Products (PRIIPs): The European Commission published guidelines on 7 July 2017 on key information documents for packaged retail and insurance-based investment products. The new legislation which governs the marketing and distribution of financial products came into effect for all funds, with the exception of UCITS funds, at the start of 2018. The Company will benefit from the transitional period available for a UCITS, and the legislation will not be applicable to the Company for the duration of this year, which has now been extended to 31 December 2021.

Should you have any questions on any of this letter, please contact us via our website: www.blackrockinternational.co	om
---	----

Yours faithfully,

Paul Freeman

May 2019

## Investment Advisers' Report Performance Overview

31 May 2019

#### **Market Review**

It has been a difficult period for stock markets, with heightened volatility. Markets have been blown about by changing monetary policy, weakening growth and political tensions. That said, inflation and earnings data have generally been positive and have helped temper the falls.

For much of the year, investors continued to favour clear and predictable growth. Companies that could deliver reliable growth in earnings were rewarded, while struggling areas such as high street retail were left behind. For many investors, this opened up a significant disparity between 'value' and 'growth' investments, however the latter was not the clear winner.

These 'growth' stocks saw a significant sell-off in the final few months of 2018, with some of the major technology names losing as much as 25% of their value. The prospect of higher interest rates meant that the future cash flows of these companies momentarily looked less valuable. Once the Federal Reserve signalled that it would not move rates higher, these stocks recovered.

In spite of these wobbles, geographic leadership remained with the US. The Chinese market was the other notable area of strength and it brought along other smaller markets across Asia. India was also strong as the election decisively returned Prime Minister Narendra Modi to power.

Japanese equities were a notable weak spot. Even though the economy appeared to be improving, the government looked set to press ahead with an unpopular sales tax rise. Previous rises had plunged Japan back into recession. There were also concerns about the extent to which Japan's outward-facing economy may be hit by trade wars.

European equities were weak across the board as the Eurozone economy showed signs of weakness. Just a handful of technology names bucked the trend. The UK also suffered, with global investors keen to avoid the uncertainty surrounding Brexit.

Non-Asian emerging markets were stronger with the notable exceptions of Argentina and Turkey. The Brazilian Bovespa has rallied since June, as markets welcomed controversial new leader Jain Bolsonaro. Emerging European markets, including Russia, were also strong.

Bond prices were more volatile in the face of tighter monetary policy. Interest rates rose, as expected, four times in the US, once in the UK and Europe pared back its quantitative easing policy. However, by the end of the period, central banks had reversed course. Rate rises were put on hold in the US, while Europe resumed some quantitative easing measures. From peak to trough, yields declined from 3% to 2.1%.

Corporate bonds were stronger, and the credit spreads against government bonds narrowed over the period. Emerging market bonds saw a significant improvement as emerging market currencies strengthened versus the Dollar. Towards the end of the review period, investors were increasingly concerned at the flattening of the yield curve, as the yield on long-term bonds dipped. This has typically been a reliable predictor of recession.

#### **Fund Performance**

#### **Equity Fund Performance**

The equity funds within the BlackRock Strategic Funds range provided mixed returns during the review period.

The BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund fell 12.9% over the period, well behind its benchmark (3 Month Euro LIBOR Rate), which fell 0.4%. The BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund rose 5.4% (EUR) - its benchmark fell 0.4%. The BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund rose 1.9% against a benchmark return of 0.8%. The BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund rose 1.0% over the period, behind its benchmark which was up 2.5%. The BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund rose 1.8%, against a rise in the benchmark of 2.5%. The BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund rose 12.8% over the period, well ahead of its benchmark (LIBOR 3 Month Index), which rose 2.5%. The BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund fell 1.2% (USD), behind the LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD), which was up by 2.5%. These Funds were designed to provide positive performance within a low-volatility and risk-aware strategy. As such any fall in asset values is disappointing.

The BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund rose 4.8%, some way ahead of the MSCI Emerging Markets index, which was down 8.7%. From 1 June 2018 to 8 March 2019 (date of termination), the BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund fell 11.5%, behind of its benchmark, the MSCI Emerging Market Latin America Net Dividends Index, which fell 9.2%. The BlackRock Asia Extension Fund fell 13.6%, behind its benchmark, the MSCI All Country Asia ex Japan Index, which fell 10.8%.

The BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund, was up 4.6% (USD), ahead of its benchmark, the BofA Merrill Lynch 3m US Treasury Bill, which was up 2.3%.

The BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund fell 1.5% (EUR) underperforming its benchmark, the S&P Europe BMI Index (Developed Markets Only), which fell 0.8%.

From 1 June 2018 to 4 March 2019 (date of termination), the BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund fell 3.5%, behind of its benchmark, the MSCI Europe Index, which fell 0.7%.

## Investment Advisers' Report Performance Overview

#### 31 May 2019 continued

The BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund rose 0.9%, behind its benchmark, which rose 2.8%. The BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund rose 6.5%, compared to a rise of 2.3% in its benchmark. The BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund fell 1.3%, behind its benchmark, which fell 0.3%.

The BlackRock Style Advantage Fund fell 2.1%, against a benchmark return of 2.5%. The BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund fell 4.0%, behind its benchmark, which fell 1.3%.

#### **Bond Fund Performance**

The BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund fell by 1.7% (USD) over the year, underperforming its composite benchmark, which was up 2.5%.

The BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund fell 0.9% over the period, behind its benchmark (in EUR terms), the Euro Overnight Index Average, which was down 0.4%. The BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund fell 2.1% (EUR), behind its benchmark, the 3 Month Euribor Index, which was down 0.3%. The BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund rose 3.4% over the last three months, marginally behind its benchmark, which was up 4.1%.

#### **Mixed Fund Performance**

The BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund fell 0.2% (EUR) over the year, outperforming its benchmark, the Euro Overnight Index Average, which fell by 0.4%.

From 1 June 2018 to 27 December 2018 (date of termination), the BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund fell 10.2%, behind of its benchmark, the 60% MSCI Emerging Markets Index / 40% JPMorgan Emerging Markets Bond Index Plus, which fell 8.3%.

#### **Fund of Funds Performance**

The BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive, Moderate and Growth – were up 2.1%, 1.0% and flat respectively. From 1 June 2018 to 13 May 2019 (date of termination), the BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund fell 3.8%. The Fund of Funds portfolios do not measure its performance relative to a benchmark.

#### **Outlook**

We believe policy makers will be patient. The Federal Reserve has pledged to take its time over its next rate move and other central banks are indicating policy will remain loose for longer. Combined with a slowing but still growing global economy, and a perceived reduction in geopolitical risks, stock markets could still make progress. Chinese policymakers are easing fiscal and monetary policy. This should continue to support global economic growth and may defer the end of the cycle.

The trade war remains a source of investor nerves. China's economy has shown signs of weakness in recent months and is not immune to US trade tariffs. We believe a US/China trade deal should help address the trade deficit and market access, but certain problems - such as dominance of the technology sector - may prove more intractable. Investors should also consider that there may be winners from China's weakness with signs that companies are starting to relocate out of China to elsewhere in developing Asia.

In Europe, the pace of expansion has slowed and the situation in Italy raises the risk of European fragmentation. Political tensions remain close to the surface across the continent. The UK will remain vulnerable to Brexit related tension, but this is increasingly reflected in asset prices.

We acknowledge the recent rally across markets looks fragile, but believe there are still selected opportunities. Our preferred markets are still the US and emerging markets. We are prioritising those companies in sectors that can sustain earnings growth in a slowing economy, such as selected health care and technology firms. In bonds, we focus on income and are keeping a weighting in US treasuries as portfolio shock absorbers.

Across all portfolios, investors are likely to need greater resilience against shocks. We are moving our portfolios into higher quality companies, both on the equity and bond side. We are also increasing diversification, incorporating a wider range of assets.

We are increasing our emphasis on the environmental and social footprint of the companies in which we invest, as well as the way it is governed. This should add long-term resilience to portfolios. Companies need to act in the right way to ensure the viability of their businesses for decades ahead.

#### May 2019

### Investment Advisers' Report Performance Overview

#### 31 May 2019 continued

Disclosed in the table below are the performance returns for the primary share class for each Fund, which has been selected as a representative share class. In accordance with the respective investment objective detailed in the prospectus, the Funds do not aim to track the performance of a specific benchmark index. The benchmark index returns included in the below table are provided for reference only for the purpose of this annual report and audited accounts. The primary share class for the BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund and BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund is the D class non-distributing share, for the BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund is the H class non-distributing share, for the BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Growth and BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate is the D class distributing share. For all other Funds the primary share class is the A class non-distributing share. Performance returns for any other share class can be made available on request.

Past performance is not a guide to future performance and should not be the sole factor of consideration when selecting a product. All financial investments involve an element of risk. Therefore, the value of your investment and the income from it will vary and your initial investment amount cannot be guaranteed. The Funds invest a large portion of assets which are denominated in multiple currencies; hence changes in the relevant exchange rate will affect the value of the investment. The performance figures do not consider charges and fees that may be levied at the time of subscription or redemption of shares. Levels and bases of taxation may change from time to time. Subscriptions can only be made on the basis of the current Prospectus, the Key Investor Information Document ("KIID"), supplemented by the most recent annual report and audited accounts and interim report and unaudited accounts, if published after such annual report and audited accounts. Copies are available from the Local Investor Servicing team\*, the Transfer Agent, the Management Company or any of the Representatives or Distributors and at the registered office of the Company. BSF is only available for investment by non-US citizens who are not residents of the US. The Funds are not offered for sale or sold in the US, its territories or possessions.

	Financial Year Performance to 31 May 2019	Calenda			
	1 Year	2018	2017	2016	Launch Date
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(1.18)%	0.56%	4.89%	(1.17)%	17 February 2012
LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	1.11%	0.66%	
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(13.57)%	(14.21)%	35.80%	5.23%	10 February 2012
MSCI All Country Asia ex Japan (USD)	(10.84)%	(14.12)%	42.08%	5.76%	
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund 'D' Class Non Dist (USD)	0.97%	(4.19)%	0.18%	7.88%	31 August 2016
LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	1.11%	(0.11)%	
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	1.78%	5.16%	(3.15)%	_	22 February 2017
LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	0.97%	-	
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	(0.23)%	(4.68)%	6.52%	(3.50)%	28 January 2011
Euro Overnight Index Average (EUR)	(0.36)%	(0.35)%	(0.35)%	(0.31)%	
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	12.83%	14.28%	(C 7C)9/	3.72%	15 November 2012
'D' Class Non Dist (USD) LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	<b>(6.76)%</b> 1.11%	0.66%	15 November 2012
BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)(1)	(10.21)	(14.41)%	21.46%	12.10%	15 November 2013
60% MSCI Emerging Markets Index / 40% JPMorgan Emerging Markets Bond Index Plus (USD)	(8.34)	(10.78)%	24.97%	10.80%	
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	4.75%	(0.79)%	32.10%	18.42%	18 September 2015
MSCI Emerging Markets Index (USD)	(8.70)%	(14.57)%	37.28%	11.19%	

<sup>\*</sup> The local BlackRock Group companies or branches or their administrators.

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated during the year, see Note 1 for further details. Performance disclosed denotes the Fund's performance from 1 June 2018 to the date of termination. Fund performance returns are based on dealing prices with net dividends (after deduction of withholding tax) reinvested and are shown net of fees. Index Sources: Indices - Financial Times. MSCI, Citigroup, DataStream, MorningStar; Funds – BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited.

### Investment Advisers' Report Performance Overview

#### 31 May 2019 continued

	Financial Year Performance to 31 May 2019	Calenda	ır Year Perfo	ormance	
	1 Year	2018	2017	2016	Launch Date
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund					
'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(1.69)%	(12.01)%	4.71%	11.93%	12 June 2013
LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	1.11%	0.66%	
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	5.90%	(0.45)%	0.25%	_	6 December 2017
J.P. Morgan Emerging Markets Bond Index Global Diversified 1-3 year Index (USD)	4.79%	0.59%	0.21%	_	
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	5.40%	3.69%	2.88%	(7.76)%	27 February 2009
3 Month Euro LIBOR Rate (EUR)	(0.35)%	(0.37)%	(0.37)%	(0.28)%	27 1 051 441 7 2000
DI 15 15 0 1/0/ / 1 5 1/41/0/ N DI (/51/D)/4)	(4.00)0/	(0.40)0/	4.000/	(0.77)0/	40.5.1
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund 'H' Class Non Dist (EUR)(1)	(1.26)%	(3.18)%	1.29%	(2.77)%	16 February 2011
3 Month Euro LIBOR Rate (EUR)	(0.05)%	(0.37)%	(0.37)%	(0.28)%	
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund					
'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	(12.89)%	(19.88)%	1.22%	(11.82)%	6 August 2010
3 Month Euro LIBOR Rate (EUR)	(0.35)%	(0.37)%	(0.37)%	(0.28)%	
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund					
'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	(1.46)%	(10.71)%	18.24%	3.49%	31 August 2007
S&P Europe BMI Index (Developed Markets only) (EUR)	(0.83)%	(10.60)%	12.00%	3.05%	
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	0.94%	(4.95)%	3.81%	1.45%	19 August 2015
75% Barclays Pan European Aggregate Index (Hedged EUR) / 25% MSCI Europe Index (Hedged EUR)	2.80%	(2.60)%	3.79%	5.08%	
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund(2)	17.75%	(1.89)%	_	-	6 December 2018
MSCI Europe Index (Net Total Return) (EUR)	9.51%	(1.62)%	_	_	
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	(0.85)%	(2.92)%	1.67%	0.66%	30 September 2009
Euro Overnight Index Average (EUR)	(0.36)%	(0.35)%	(0.35)%	(0.31)%	oo ocptember 2000
	` '			` '	
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	(2.11)%	(3.69)%	0.97%	0.14%	25 May 2012
3 month Euribor Index (EUR)	(0.32)%	(0.33)%	(0.33)%	(0.22)%	
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	2.88%	(1.14)%	-	-	12 December 2018
LIBOR 3 Month Index (USD)	1.32%	0.14%	_	_	
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	6.45%	4.35%	4.64%	2.56%	5 August 2015
BofA Merrill Lynch 3 Month US Treasury Bill (USD)	2.26%	1.87%	0.86%	0.33%	
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	4.56%	0.45%	11.03%	(5.80)%	2 June 2014
BofA Merrill Lynch 3 Month US Treasury Bill (USD)	2.26%	1.87%	0.86%	0.33%	2 00110 2014
. , ,					
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD) FTSE Custom Developed Core Infrastructure 50/50 EPRA/NareitDeveloped	7.68%	(6.34)%	1.41%	-	30 November 2017
Dividend+ Net Index (USD)	6.13%	(6.46)%	0.64%	_	
DI ID II (WILE 'S E I/AIO) N D' (NIOD)	(4.00)0/	(40.00)0/	04.470/	<b>5.00</b> 0/	00.4 4.0045
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)  MSCI World Index (Net Total Return) (USD)	<b>(1.28)%</b> (0.29)%	<b>(10.03)%</b> (8.71)%	<b>24.17%</b> 22.40%	<b>5.90%</b> 7.51%	20 August 2015
MICOT WORD INDEX (NET TOTAL INCIDIT) (USD)	(0.29)70	(0.71)/0	ZZ.4U /0	7.5170	
BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund		<b>/=</b>		4=	
'A' Class Non Dist (USD)(1)  MSCI Empreima Market Letin America Not Dividende (USD)	(11.45)%	(5.55)%	32.18%	15.24%	15 November 2007
MSCI Emerging Market Latin America Net Dividends (USD)	(9.16)%	(6.57)%	23.74%	31.04%	
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(1.73)%	(2.84)%	(0.56)%	-	29 November 2017

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated during the year, see Note 1 for further details. Performance disclosed denotes the Fund's performance from 1 June 2018 to the date of termination.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Fund launched during the year, see Note 1 for further details. Performance disclosed denotes the Fund's performance from the date of launch to 31 May 2019.

Fund performance returns are based on dealing prices with net dividends (after deduction of withholding tax) reinvested and are shown net of fees. Index Sources: Indices – Financial Times, MSCI, Citigroup, DataStream, MorningStar; Funds – BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited.

## Investment Advisers' Report Performance Overview

#### 31 May 2019 continued

	Financial Year Performance to 31 May 2019	D			
	1 Year	2018	2017	2016	Launch Date
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	0.84%	(7.01)%	-	_	26 January 2018
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive 'D' Class Dist (EUR)	2.16%	(3.86)%	3.56%	3.67%	10 April 2015
80% Bloomberg Barclays Global Aggregate Index (Euro hedged) / 20% MSCI All Country World Index EUR Net Hedged Index	3.62%	(1.84)%	2.52%	3.33%	
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth 'D' Class Dist (EUR)	(0.03)%	(8.40)%	11.75%	5.87%	10 April 2015
80% MSCI All Country World Index EUR Net Hedged Index / 20% Bloomberg Barclays Global Aggregate Index (Euro hedged)	(0.19)%	(7.77)%	13.30%	9.42%	
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Moderate 'D' Class Dist (EUR)	0.99%	(6.75)%	8.52%	5.33%	10 April 2015
60% MSCI All Country World Index EUR Net Hedged Index / 40% Bloomberg Barclays Global Aggregate Index (Euro hedged)	1.88%	(5.16)%	8.57%	6.85%	
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD) <sup>(1)</sup>	(3.82)%	(5.03)%	0.25%	2.17%	28 January 2016
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(2.11)%	(5.52)%	0.80%	8.68%	29 February 2016
3 month LIBOR Index (USD)	2.54%	2.08%	1.11%	0.56%	
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)(2)	2.74%	1.94%	_	_	29 October 2018
3 month LIBOR Index (USD)	1.59%	0.40%	-	-	
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	3.43%	(0.47)%	0.52%	(2.29)%	23 August 2016
Bloomberg Barclays Euro Aggregate 500+ Index (EUR)	4.13%	0.42%	0.67%	(2.48)%	
BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR) <sup>(1)</sup>	(3.50)%	(13.27)%	12.03%	(0.19)%	16 March 2015
MSCI Europe Index (Net Total Return) (EUR)	(0.65)%	(10.57)%	10.24%	2.58%	
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)	(3.95)%	(13.13)%	28.08%	5.14%	18 September 2015
MSCI All Country World Index (Net Total Return) (USD)	(1.29)%	(9.41)%	23.97%	7.86%	
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (EUR)	0.73%	(8.17)%	(1.24)%	-	11 December 2017
3 month Euribor Index (EUR)	(0.32)%	(0.33)%	(0.02)%	_	
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund					
'D' Class Non Dist (GBP) <sup>(2)</sup>	3.69%	(2.38)%	-	-	17 October 2018
3 month LIBOR Index (GBP)	0.53%	0.18%	_	_	
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (GBP) 3 month LIBOR Index (GBP)	<b>1.88%</b> 0.82%	<b>(5.39)%</b> 0.72%	<b>0.30%</b> (3.50)%	<b>2.97%</b> 0.95%	18 August 2016
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund 'A' Class Non Dist (USD)(1)	0.07%	0.37%	-	_	8 January 2018

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated during the year, see Note 1 for further details. Performance disclosed denotes the Fund's performance from 1 June 2018 to the date of termination.

<sup>(2)</sup> Fund launched during the year, see Note 1 for further details. Performance disclosed denotes the Fund's performance from the date of launch to 31 May 2019.

Fund performance returns are based on dealing prices with net dividends (after deduction of withholding tax) reinvested and are shown net of fees. Index Sources: Indices – Financial Times, MSCI, Citigroup, DataStream, MorningStar; Funds – BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited.

### Directors' Report

#### **Corporate Governance Statement**

#### Introduction

BlackRock Strategic Funds (the "Company") is a public limited company (société anonyme) established under the laws of the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg as an open ended variable capital investment company (société d'investissement à capital variable). The Company has been authorised by the Commission de Surveillance du Secteur Financier (the "CSSF") as UCITS pursuant to the provisions of Part I of the law of 17 December 2010, as amended and is regulated pursuant to such law. The Company complies with the principles set out in the Association of the Luxembourg Fund Industry ("ALFI") Code of Conduct Revision 2013 (the "Code") issued by ALFI in June 2013.

The Board of Directors of the Company (the "Board") is committed to maintaining the highest standards of corporate governance and is accountable to shareholders for the governance of the Company's affairs. The Board has considered the principles and recommendations of the Code and has put in place a framework for corporate governance which it believes is appropriate for adherence to the principles of the Code given the nature of its structure as an Investment Company. This statement summarises the corporate governance structure and processes in place for the Company for the period under review from 1 June 2018 to 31 May 2019.

#### **Board Composition**

The Board currently consists of seven non-executive Directors, (including one independent Director). The Board is committed to maintaining an appropriate balance of skills, experience, independence and knowledge amongst its members.

The Directors' biographies, on pages 15 and 16, collectively demonstrate a breadth of investment knowledge and experience, business and financial skills and legal and regulatory familiarity which enables them to provide effective strategic leadership, oversight and proper governance of the Company. BlackRock considers the current comostion to be a suitable and appropriate balance for the Board.

Article 13 of the Company's Articles of Incorporation in accordance with Luxembourg law, provides that Directors shall be elected by the shareholders at their annual general meeting for a period ending at the next annual general meeting and until their successors are elected. Any Director who resigns his/her position is obliged to confirm to the Board and the CSSF that the resignation is not connected with any issues with or claims against the Company.

The Board supports a planned and progressive renewal of the Board. BlackRock is committed to ensuring that Directors put forward for election by the shareholders possess the skills needed to maintain this balance. The Board is committed to carrying out an annual review of its performance and activities.

The Directors have a continuing obligation to ensure they have sufficient time to discharge their duties. The details of each Director's (including the Chairman), other appointments and

commitments are made available to the Board and BlackRock Investment Management (U.K.) Limited ("BIM UK") for inspection. All new appointments or significant commitments require the prior approval of BIM UK.

Before a new Director is proposed to the shareholders for appointment he or she will receive a full induction incorporating relevant information regarding the Company and his or her duties and responsibilities as a Director. In addition, a new Director is required to spend some time with representatives of BIM UK so that the new Director will become familiar with the various processes which are considered necessary for the proper performance of his or her duties and responsibilities to the Company.

The Company's policy is to encourage Directors to keep up to date with developments relevant to the Company. The Directors have attended and will continue to attend updates and briefings run by BIM UK and affiliated entities in the U.S. and elsewhere. The Directors also receive regular briefings from, amongst others, the auditors, investment strategists, risk specialists, depositary and legal advisers regarding any proposed product developments or changes in laws or regulations that could affect the Company.

#### **Board's Responsibilities**

The Board meets at least quarterly and also on an ad hoc basis as required. The Board is supplied with information in a timely manner and in a form and of a quality appropriate to enable it to discharge its duties. The Board is responsible for the long-term success of the Company and recognises its responsibility to provide leadership, direction and control to the Company within a framework of prudent and effective controls which enables risk to be assessed and managed. The Board reserves to itself decisions relating to the determination of investment policy and objectives, any change in investment strategy and entering into any material contracts. The Board also approves the prospectus and any addenda to it, circulars to shareholders, financial statements and other relevant legal documentation.

The Chairman's main responsibility is to lead and manage the Board, encourage critical discussions and promote effective communication within the Board. In addition, he is responsible for promoting best practice corporate governance and effective communication with shareholders.

The Directors have access to the advice and services of external counsel and the resources of BIM UK and BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. (the "Management Company") should they be needed. Where necessary, in the furtherance of their duties, the Board and individual Directors may seek independent professional advice. The Board has responsibility for ensuring that the Company keeps proper accounting records which disclose with reasonable accuracy at any time the financial position of the Company and which enable it to ensure that the financial statements comply with relevant accounting standards. It is the Board's responsibility to present a balanced and understandable assessment of the Company's financial position, which extends to interim financial statements

### Directors' Report continued

and other reports made available to shareholders and the public. The Board is responsible for taking reasonable steps for safeguarding the assets of the Company and for taking reasonable steps in the prevention and detection of fraud and other irregularities.

#### Insurance

The Company maintains appropriate Directors' and Officers' liability insurance cover.

#### **Delegation of Responsibilities**

As an open ended variable capital investment company most of the Company's day-to-day management and administration is delegated to BlackRock Group companies such as the Management Company which employs dedicated compliance and risk professionals, the Investment Advisers and other third party service providers. The Board has delegated the following areas of responsibility:

#### Management and Administration

The Board has delegated the investment management, distribution and administration of the Company and its Funds to the Management Company. The Management Company has delegated the management of the investment portfolio to the Investment Advisers. The Investment Advisers operate under guidelines determined by the Board and as detailed in the Company's prospectus relating to the Company's Funds. The relevant Investment Advisers have direct responsibility for the decisions relating to the day-to-day running of the Company's Funds and are accountable to both the Management Company and the Company for the investment performance of the Funds. The Board has also delegated the exercise of voting rights attaching to the securities held in the portfolio to the respective Investment Advisers who may in turn delegate to BIM UK. Voting on behalf of shareholders is done in a manner which is believed to be in the best economic interest of shareholders as long-term investors.

The Management Company has delegated its responsibilities for administrative services of the Company and its Funds to State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A ("the Administrator"). The Administrator has responsibility for the administration of the Company's affairs including the calculation of the net asset value and preparation of the financial statements of the Company, subject to the overall supervision of the Directors and the Management Company. The Administrator is a subsidiary of State Street Bank & Trust Co. The Company has appointed State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A. as Depositary of its assets, which has responsibility for safe-keeping of such assets, pursuant to the regulations. The Depositary is a subsidiary of State Street Bank & Trust Co. The Management Company has delegated transfer agent and share registration services to J.P. Morgan Bank Luxembourg S.A.

The Management Company reports to the Board on a quarterly basis and by exception where necessary. Reporting is in place to ensure that the Board can effectively oversee the actions of its delegates.

The Management Company is responsible for the risk management and internal controls of the Company and for reviewing their effectiveness, for ensuring that financial information published or used within the business is reliable, and for regularly monitoring compliance with regulations governing the operation of the Company. The Management Company reviews the effectiveness of the internal control and risk management systems on an ongoing basis to identify, evaluate and manage the Company's significant risks. As part of that process, there are procedures designed to capture and evaluate any failings or weaknesses. Should a case be categorised by the Board as significant, procedures exist to ensure that necessary action is taken to remedy the failings.

The Board is also responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control and risk management systems of the Company in relation to the financial reporting process. Such systems are designed to manage rather than eliminate the risk of failure to achieve the Company's financial reporting objectives. The Company has procedures in place to ensure all relevant accounting records are properly maintained and are readily available, including production of annual and interim financial statements. These procedures include appointing the Administrator to maintain the accounting records of the Company independently of the Investment Adviser and the Depositary. The financial statements are prepared in accordance with applicable law and Generally Accepted Accounting Principles ("GAAP") and are approved by the Board of Directors of the Company. The accounting information given in the annual report is required to be audited and the Audit report, including any qualifications, is reproduced in full in the annual report of the Company.

The control processes over the risks identified, covering financial, operational, compliance and risk management, is embedded in the operations of the Management Company, BIM UK and other parties including the Administrator and the Depositary. There is a monitoring and reporting process to review these controls, which has been in place throughout the period under review and up to the date of this report, carried out by BIM UK's corporate audit department.

BIM UK's internal audit and operational risk units report to the Board through the Management Company on a quarterly basis. The Management Company also receives a report from the Administrator and the Depositary on the internal controls of the administrative and custodial operations of the Company. The Board recognises that these control systems can only be designed to manage rather than eliminate the risk of failure to achieve fund objectives, and to provide reasonable, but not absolute, assurance against material misstatement or loss, and relies on the operating controls established by the service providers.

#### **Financial Reporting**

The Company prepares its financial statements under Luxembourg GAAP and on a going concern basis.

### Directors' Report continued

#### Remuneration

The Company is an investment company and has no employees or executive Directors. No Director (past or present) has any entitlement to a pension from the Company, and the Company has not awarded any share options or long-term performance incentives. No element of Directors' remuneration is performance-related. Those Directors who are also employees of the BlackRock Group are not entitled to receive a Director's fee. All other Directors are paid fees which are submitted for approval by the shareholders at the annual general meeting and are disclosed on page 613. The Board believes that the level of remuneration for those Directors who take a fee properly reflects the time commitment and responsibilities of their roles. The maximum amount of remuneration payable to the Directors is approved by the Board.

#### Communication with Shareholders

The Board is responsible for convening the annual general meeting and all other general meetings of the Company. Shareholders have the opportunity to, and are encouraged to attend and vote at general meetings. Notice of general meetings is issued in accordance with the Articles of Incorporation of the Company and notice of the annual general meeting is sent out at least 8 days in advance of the meeting. All substantive matters put before a general meeting are dealt with by way of separate resolution. Proxy voting figures are noted by the Chairman of the general meeting.

The proceedings of general meetings are governed by the Articles of Incorporation of the Company.

The Board has reporting procedures in place such that client communication with BIM UK is reported to the Board, including shareholder complaints. In addition to this BIM UK has been appointed as Principal Distributor and is tasked with actively managing the relationship between the Company and its shareholders.

#### **Directors' Biographies**

Paul Freeman (Chairman) (British): Mr Freeman currently serves as a Director on the boards of a number of BlackRock Group companies and investment funds. He was until December 2015 a Managing Director of BlackRock, which he had joined in August 2005 (which then was Merrill Lynch Investment Managers - "MLIM"). Up until July 2011 Mr Freeman was the Head of Product Development and Range Management for the EMEA region with responsibility for the development and ongoing product management of all funds domiciled in EMEA and distributed on a cross-border basis by BlackRock. Between July 2011 and December 2015 Mr Freeman worked closely with BlackRock's Government affairs team and served on various internal governance committees and on the boards of a number of group subsidiaries and managed funds. Mr Freeman has worked in the financial services industry for over 35 years and, prior to BlackRock, has held senior management positions at Schroders, Rothschild Asset Management, Henderson Investors and GT Management (now part of Invesco). Mr Freeman is a Chartered Accountant.

Francine Keiser (Luxembourger): Ms Keiser is a former Partner of Linklaters LLP and is now a consultant to the firm. She has been a member of the Luxembourg Bar since 1989. Ms Keiser is an experienced investment funds lawyer with wide expertise in all legal aspects of investment management, in particular in the UCITS area. She serves as a Director on the Boards of flagship funds of several major fund promoters, including BlackRock Global Funds and BlackRock Strategic Funds.

#### Dr. Martha Dagmar Boeckenfeld (Swiss & German):

Ms Boeckenfeld has 20 years of Financial Services experience (insurance, banking and asset management) in Non-Executive Board positions and Senior Executive roles including Chief Executive Officer with Kleinwort Benson Bank (UK and Channel Islands) and Chief Financial Officer of BHF Kleinwort Benson Group, a publicly listed Company, respectively. She has successfully managed turn-around situations, whilst reducing legal liabilities, generating growth and operational efficiency in life, non-life, reinsurance and banking. Ms Boeckenfeld was integral to the digital transformation of Kleinwort Benson Bank in recent years. Ms Boeckenfeld has demonstrated breadth of international operational experience exercised in different regulatory functions and corporate finance activities including merger in pre-and post-merger management in Asia and Europe. Since 2016 she is engaged as Independent Non-Executive Director on the Board of Scope (Chair), Berlin; Unicredit, Milano and Generali, Switzerland.

Geoffrey D. Radcliffe (British nationality, Luxembourg resident): Mr Radcliffe is a Managing Director of BlackRock and is based in Luxembourg. He is a member of the BlackRock Business Operations Global Fund Services team and heads Fund Administration for EMEA, with responsibilities extending into Asia Pacific. Mr Radcliffe is a Fellow of The Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales and an Associate of The Chartered Institute of Bankers. He has 30 years of banking, accounting and fund experience in the Isle of Man, London, Bermuda and Luxembourg. Mr Radcliffe joined the BlackRock Group in 1998. He serves as a Director on the Board of the Management Company and also on the Boards of a number of BlackRock funds. He has been a Member of the Board of Directors of ALFI (Luxembourg Fund Industry Association) since 2013.

Barry O'Dwyer (Irish): Mr O'Dwyer is a Managing Director at BlackRock. He is the Head of Fund Governance for BlackRock's European open-ended fund ranges and is the Chief Operating Officer for BlackRock's Irish business. He serves as a Director on the Boards of a number of BlackRock corporate, fund, and management companies domiciled in Ireland, Luxembourg, Switzerland and Germany and on the Board of BlackRock's UK Life company. He was the Chairman of the Irish Funds Industry Association 2014-2015, is a Board Director of Financial Services Ireland and is a member of An Taoiseach's Financial Services Industry Advisory Committee. He joined BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited in 1999 as Head of risk management and moved to his present role in 2006. Prior to joining BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited, Mr O'Dwyer worked as risk manager at Gartmore Investment Management and at HypoVereinsbank and National Westminster Bank. Mr O'Dwyer graduated from Trinity College Dublin with a degree

### Directors' Report continued

in Business Studies and Economics in 1991. He holds a Chartered Association of Certified Accountants qualification and an MBA from London City University Business School.

Robert Hayes (British): Mr Hayes is a Managing Director of BlackRock and is Head of Investment Oversight for the BlackRock EMEA Retail business. The team is responsible for establishing and reviewing investment expectations for all BlackRock's Retail Funds in the EMEA region and is also responsible for BlackRock's relationships with mutual fund rating agencies. He also chairs the Investment Committee and serves as a Director of BlackRock Life Limited. Mr Hayes' service with the firm dated back to 2001, including his years with MLIM, which merged with BlackRock in 2006. At MILM he was Head of Strategic Advice and immediately before his current role he was Head of Client Strategy in BlackRock's Client Solutions business. Prior to joining the firm, Mr Hayes was a Partner with Watson Wyatt Partners, as an investment consultant for large pension funds and institutional investors. Earlier in his career, Mr Hayes was a UK Equity Investment Manager at ICI Pension Fund and Head of Institutional Investment at M&G Investment Management. Mr Hayes earned a BSs degree in Mathematics from Southampton University in 1983.

Michael Gruener (German): Mr Gruener is a Managing Director of BlackRock and is Head of Europe, Middle East and Africa Retail business. He is a member of BlackRock's European Executive Committee and the BlackRock European Steer Co. Mr. Gruener joined BlackRock in January 2012 as the Head of BlackRock's German, Austria & Eastern Europe iShares sales team and became Head of the iShares Wealth and Retail client segment in EMEA in January 2014. In 2015 he became the Co-Head of the EMEA Sales for iShares. Michael began his current role in July 2017. Mr. Gruener has more than 20 years of experience in the financial services industry. Prior to joining BlackRock, Michael worked for 10 years at Goldman Sachs Asset Management in multiple distribution roles in Chicago, London and Frankfurt. Mr. Gruener holds a German Banker qualification and a BA honors degree from the Cambridge Polytechnic University in Finance and Controlling. He also holds a degree from the Berlin School of Economics in Business Administration and Finance.

### Report on Remuneration (Unaudited)

The below disclosures are made in respect of the remuneration policies of the BlackRock group ("BlackRock"), as they apply to BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. (the "Management Company"). The disclosures are made in accordance with the Directive 2009/65/EC on the coordination of laws, regulations and administrative provisions relating to undertakings for collective investment in transferable securities ("UCITS"), as amended, including in particular by Directive 2014/91/EU of the European Parliament and of the council of 23 July 2014, (the "Directive"), and the "Guidelines on sound remuneration policies under the UCITS Directive and AIFMD" issued by the European Securities and Markets Authority.

BlackRock's UCITS Remuneration Policy (the "UCITS Remuneration Policy") will apply to the EEA entities within the BlackRock group authorised as a manager of UCITS funds in accordance with the Directive, and will ensure compliance with the requirements of Article 14b of the Directive.

The Manager has adopted the UCITS Remuneration Policy, a summary of which is set out below.

#### **Remuneration Governance**

BlackRock's remuneration governance in EMEA operates as a tiered structure which includes: (a) the Management Development and Compensation Committee ("MDCC") (which is the global, independent remuneration committee for BlackRock, Inc. and all of its subsidiaries, including the Management Company); and (b) the Manager's board of directors (the "Manager's Board"). These bodies are responsible for the determination of BlackRock's remuneration policies.

#### (a) MDCC

The MDCC's purposes include:

- providing oversight of:
  - BlackRock's executive compensation programmes;
  - BlackRock's employee benefit plans; and
  - such other compensation plans as may be established by BlackRock from time to time for which the MDCC is deemed as administrator:
- reviewing and discussing the compensation discussion and analysis included in the BlackRock, Inc. annual proxy statement with management and approving the MDCC's report for inclusion in the proxy statement;
- reviewing, assessing and making reports and recommendations to the BlackRock, Inc. Board of Directors (the "BlackRock, Inc. Board") as appropriate on BlackRock's talent development and succession planning, with the emphasis on performance and succession at the highest management levels; and
- in accordance with applicable UK and European regulations and guidance, to act as the Remuneration Committee for BlackRock's EMEA regulated entities.

The MDCC directly retains its own independent compensation consultant, Semler Brossy Consulting Group LLC, who has no relationship with BlackRock, Inc. or the BlackRock, Inc. Board that would interfere with its ability to provide independent advice to the MDCC on compensation matters.

The BlackRock, Inc. Board has determined that all of the members of the MDCC are "independent" within the meaning of the listing standards of the New York Stock Exchange (NYSE), which requires each meet a "non-employee director" standard.

The MDCC held 10 meetings during 2018. The MDCC charter is available on BlackRock, Inc.'s website (www.blackrock.com).

Through its regular reviews, the MDCC continues to be satisfied with the principles of BlackRock's compensation policy and approach.

#### (b) The Manager's Board

The Manager's Board has the task of supervising and providing oversight of the UCITS Remuneration Policy as it applies to the Manager and its Identified Staff.

The Manager's Board (through independent review by the relevant control functions) remains satisfied with the implementation of the UCITS Remuneration Policy as it applies to the Manager and its Identified Staff.

#### **Decision-making process**

Remuneration decisions for employees are made once annually in January following the end of the performance year. This timing allows full-year financial results to be considered along with other non-financial goals and objectives. Although the framework for remuneration decision-making is tied to financial performance, significant discretion is used to determine individual variable remuneration based on achievement of strategic and operating results and other considerations such as management and leadership capabilities.

No set formulas are established and no fixed benchmarks are used in determining annual incentive awards. In determining specific individual remuneration amounts, a number of factors are considered including non-financial goals and objectives and overall financial and investment performance. These results are viewed in the aggregate without any specific weighting, and there is no direct correlation between any particular performance measure and the resulting annual incentive award. The variable remuneration awarded to any individual(s) for a particular performance year may also be zero.

Annual incentive awards are paid from a bonus pool.

The size of the projected bonus pool, including cash and equity awards, is reviewed throughout the year by the MDCC and the final total bonus pool is approved after year-end. As part of this review, the MDCC receives actual and projected financial information over the course of the year as well as final year-end information. The financial information that the MDCC receives and considers includes the current year

### Report on Remuneration (Unaudited) continued

projected income statement and other financial measures compared with prior year results and the current year budget. The MDCC additionally reviews other metrics of BlackRock's financial performance (e.g., net inflows of AUM and investment performance) as well as information regarding market conditions and competitive compensation levels.

The MDCC regularly considers management's recommendation as to the percentage of preincentive operating income that will be accrued and reflected as a compensation expense throughout the year for the cash portion of the total annual bonus pool (the "accrual rate"). The accrual rate of the cash portion of the total annual bonus pool may be modified by the MDCC during the year based on its review of the financial information described above. The MDCC does not apply any particular weighting or formula to the information it considers when determining the size of the total bonus pool or the accruals made for the cash portion of the total bonus pool.

Following the end of the performance year, the MDCC approves the final bonus pool amount.

As part of the year-end review process the Enterprise Risk and Regulatory Compliance departments report to the MDCC on any activities, incidents or events that warrant consideration in making compensation decisions.

Individuals are not involved in setting their own remuneration.

#### **Control functions**

Each of the control functions (Enterprise Risk, Legal & Compliance, and Internal Audit) has its own organisational structure which is independent of the business units. The head of each control function is either a member of the Global Executive Committee ("GEC"), the global management committee, or has a reporting obligation to the board of directors of BlackRock Group Limited, the parent company of all of BlackRock's EMEA regulated entities, including the Management Company.

Functional bonus pools are determined with reference to the performance of each individual function. The remuneration of the senior members of control functions is directly overseen by the MDCC.

#### Link between pay and performance

There is a clear and well defined pay-for-performance philosophy and compensation programmes which are designed to meet the following key objectives as detailed below:

- appropriately balance BlackRock's financial results between shareholders and employees;
- attract, retain and motivate employees capable of making significant contributions to the long-term success of the business;
- align the interests of senior employees with those of shareholders by awarding BlackRock Inc.'s stock as a significant part of both annual and long-term incentive awards;

- control fixed costs by ensuring that compensation expense varies with profitability;
- link a significant portion of an employee's total compensation to the financial and operational performance of the business as well as its common stock performance;
- discourage excessive risk-taking; and
- ensure that client interests are not negatively impacted by remuneration awarded on a short-term, mid-term and/or long-term basis.

Driving a high-performance culture is dependent on the ability to measure performance against objectives, values and behaviours in a clear and consistent way. Management Company use a 5-point rating scale to provide an overall assessment of an employee's performance, and employees also provide a self-evaluation. The overall, final rating is reconciled during each employee's performance appraisal. Employees are assessed on the manner in which performance is attained as well as the absolute performance itself.

In keeping with the pay-for-performance philosophy, ratings are used to differentiate and reward individual performance – but don't pre-determine compensation outcomes. Compensation decisions remain discretionary and are made as part of the year-end compensation process.

When setting remuneration levels other factors are considered, as well as individual performance, which may include:

- the performance of the Management Company, the funds managed by the Manager and/or the relevant functional department;
- factors relevant to an employee individually; relationships with clients and colleagues; teamwork; skills; any conduct issues; and, subject to any applicable policy, the impact that any relevant leave of absence may have on contribution to the business);
- the management of risk within the risk profiles appropriate for BlackRock's clients;
- strategic business needs, including intentions regarding retention;
- market intelligence; and
- · criticality to business.

A primary product tool is risk management and, while employees are compensated for strong performance in their management of client assets, they are required to manage risk within the risk profiles appropriate for their clients. Therefore, employees are not rewarded for engaging in high-risk transactions outside of established parameters. Remuneration practices do not provide undue incentives for short-term planning or short-term financial rewards, do not reward unreasonable risk and provide

### Report on Remuneration (Unaudited) continued

a reasonable balance between the many and substantial risks inherent within the business of investment management, risk management and advisory services.

BlackRock operates a total compensation model for remuneration which includes a base salary, which is contractual, and a discretionary annual bonus scheme.

Although all employees are eligible to be considered for a discretionary bonus, there is no contractual obligation to make any award to an employee under its discretionary bonus scheme. In exercising discretion to award a discretionary bonus, the factors listed above (under the heading "Link between pay and performance") may be taken into account in addition to any other matters which become relevant to the exercise of discretion in the course of the performance year.

Discretionary bonus awards for all employees, including executive officers, are subject to a guideline that determines the portion paid in cash and the portion paid in BlackRock, Inc. stock and subject to additional vesting/clawback conditions. Stock awards are subject to further performance adjustment through variation in BlackRock, Inc.'s share price over the vesting period. As total annual compensation increases, a greater portion is deferred into stock. The MDCC adopted this approach in 2006 to substantially increase the retention value and shareholder alignment of the compensation package for eligible employees, including the executive officers. The portion deferred into stock vests into three equal instalments over the three years following grant.

Supplementary to the annual discretionary bonus as described above, equity awards from the "Partner Plan" and "Targeted Equity Award Plan" are made to select senior leaders to provide greater linkage with future business results. The long-term incentive awards have been established individually to provide meaningful incentive for continued performance over a multi-year period recognising the scope of the individual's role, business expertise and leadership skills.

Selected senior leaders are eligible to receive performance-adjusted equity-based awards from the "BlackRock Performance Incentive Plan" ("BPIP"). Awards made from the BPIP have a three-year performance period based on a measurement of As Adjusted Operating Margin¹ and Organic Revenue Growth². Determination of pay-out will be made based on the firm's achievement relative to target financial results at the conclusion of the performance period. The maximum number of shares that can be earned is 165% of the award in those situations where both metrics achieve predetermined financial targets. No shares will be earned where the firm's financial performance in both of the above metrics is below a pre-determined performance threshold. These metrics have been selected as key measures of shareholder value which endure across market cycles.

A limited number of investment professionals have a portion of their annual discretionary bonus (as described above) awarded as deferred cash that notionally tracks investment in selected products managed by the employee. The intention of these awards is to align investment professionals with the investment returns of the products they manage through the deferral of compensation into those products. Clients and external evaluators have increasingly viewed more favourably those products where key investors have "skin in the game" through significant personal investments.

#### **Identified Staff**

The UCITS Remuneration Policy sets out the process that will be applied to identify staff as Identified Staff, being categories of staff of the Management Company, including senior management, risk takers, control functions and any employee receiving total remuneration that takes them into the same remuneration bracket as senior management and risk takers, whose professional activities have a material impact on the risk profiles of the Management Company or of the funds it manages.

The list of Identified Staff will be subject to regular review, being formally reviewed in the event of, but not limited to:

- organisational changes;
- new business initiatives;
- changes in significant influence function lists;
- · changes in role responsibilities; and
- revised regulatory direction.

#### **Quantitative Remuneration Disclosure**

The Management Company is required under UCITS to make quantitative disclosures of remuneration. These disclosures are made in line with BlackRock's interpretation of currently available regulatory guidance on quantitative remuneration disclosures. As market or regulatory practice develops BlackRock may consider it appropriate to make changes to the way in which quantitative remuneration disclosures are calculated. Where such changes are made, this may result in disclosures in relation to a fund not being comparable to the disclosures made in the prior year, or in relation to other BlackRock fund disclosures in that same year.

Disclosures are provided in relation to (a) the staff of the Management Company; (b) staff who are senior management; and (c) staff who have the ability to materially affect the risk profile of the Fund, including individuals who, although not directly employed by the Management Company's, are assigned by their employer to carry out services directly for the Management Company.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> As Adjusted Operating Margin: As reported in BlackRock's external filings, reflects adjusted Operating Income divided by Total Revenue net of distribution and servicing expenses and amortisation of deferred sales commissions.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Organic Revenue Growth: Equal to net new base fees plus net new Aladdin revenue generated in the year (in dollars).

### Report on Remuneration (Unaudited) continued

All individuals included in the aggregated figures disclosed are rewarded in line with BlackRock's remuneration policy for their responsibilities across the relevant BlackRock business area. As all individuals have a number of areas of responsibilities, only the portion of remuneration for those individuals' services attributable to the Fund is included in the aggregate figures disclosed.

Members of staff and senior management of the Management Company typically provide both UCITS and non-UCITS related services in respect of multiple funds, clients and functions of the Management Company and across the broader BlackRock group. Therefore, the figures disclosed are a sum of each individual's portion of remuneration attributable to the Management Company according to an objective apportionment methodology which acknowledges the multiple-service nature of the Management Company. Accordingly the figures are not representative of any individual's actual remuneration or their remuneration structure.

The amount of the total remuneration awarded by the Management Company to its staff which has been attributed to the Management Company's UCITS-related business in respect of the Management Company's financial year ending 31 December 2018 is USD 88.6 million. This figure is comprised of fixed remuneration of USD 4.6 million and variable remuneration of USD 84.0 million. There were a total of 102 beneficiaries of the remuneration described above.

The amount of the aggregate remuneration awarded by the Management Company, which has been attributed to the Management Company's UCITS-related business in respect of the Management Company's financial year ending 31 December 2018, to its senior management was USD 0.4 million, and to other members of its staff whose actions have a material impact on the risk profile of the Management Company's UCITS-related business was USD 88.2 million.

### as at 31 May 2019

		BlackRock Strategic Funds Combined	BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund
	Note	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD	EUR
Assets							
Securities portfolio at cost		24,298,466,723	1,245,853,335	147,552,782	25,330,053	23,258,648	801,355,205
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		524,153,158	(28,888)	-	(520,033)	-	49,384,173
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	24,822,619,881	1,245,824,447	147,552,782	24,810,020	23,258,648	850,739,378
Cash at bank	2(a)	1,178,683,783		_	1,746,373	718,395	57,124,196
Due from broker	15	541,868,237	_	15,475,721	_	_	8,607,399
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	144,441,253	897,220	1,441,423	67.678	202,406	322,101
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d)	900,897,893	228,748,436	5,048,723	871,924	4,577,315	53.282
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a)	186,092,040	7,993,508	-	55	5.712	31,754,110
Net unrealised appreciation on:	2(0)	100,002,010	1,000,000			0,1.12	0.,.0.,0
Futures contracts	2(d)	19,280,776	_	_	63,941	_	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	87,723,956	_	_	-	_	1,574,528
Contracts for difference	2(d)	43,710,890	_	_	338,410	_	1,07 1,020
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(0)	10,7 10,000			000,110		
at market value	2(d)	12,990,062	_	_	_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	22,573,100	2,005,699	_	_	234,472	_
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	28,831,637		_	_	201,2	3,950,762
Other assets	2(0)	4,521,687	-	-	206,671	243,684	5,910
Total assets		27,994,235,195	1,485,469,310	169,518,649	28,105,072	29,240,632	954,131,666
Liabilities							
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	9,285,284	6,726,679	1,415,405	_	_	_
Due to broker	15	60,386,998	12,298,501		462.049	280,672	_
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	38,559,958	2,399,805	619,544	176,891	155,913	1,188,610
Income distribution payable	2(a)	43,794,120		-		-	-,
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	943,834,055	206,390,909	16,185,479	223,121	4,598,325	3,571,767
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	131,827,638	4,106,761	-		-	288.527
Net unrealised depreciation on:	-()	,,,	,,,,,,,,,,				
Futures contracts	2(d)	36,646,557	_	86,070	_	_	203,981
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	58,311,136	1,253,989	11.489	8.944	223,323	200,001
Contracts for difference	2(d)	65,851,954	7,569,282	4,181,475	-	468,678	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	111,330,914	- ,555,252	.,,	_	.55,5.6	5,815,904
Written options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	13,014,389	_	_	_	_	- 0,010,004
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	4,5,6,7,8	84,977,908	3,827,224	98,105	65,929	100,513	1,594,056
Total liabilities		1,597,820,911	244,573,150	22,597,567	936,934	5,827,424	12,662,845
Total net assets		26,396,414,284	1,240,896,160	146,921,082	27,168,138	23,413,208	941,468,821

Approved on behalf of the Board of Directors

Date: 26 September 2019

Paul Freeman	Robert Hayes
Director	Director

Date: 26 September 2019

		BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund
	Note	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD	EUR
Assets							
Securities portfolio at cost		33,607,912	-	635,814,868	2,763,991,999	67,843,496	1,651,577,046
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		(2,539,541)	-	(37,700,744)	(61,129,406)	(242,576)	60,722,627
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	31,068,371	-	598,114,124	2,702,862,593	67,600,920	1,712,299,673
Cash at bank	2(a)	2,255,405	54,915	8,333,039	101,571,236	1,719,586	44,221,784
Due from broker	15		· _	5,863,479	123,586,435	_	
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	85,533	_	1,792,584	53,802,763	875,310	1,875,978
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d)	1,837,310	_	5,862,184	25,762,134	_	38,999,774
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a)	12.562	_	4,218,270	2,795,486	_	6.983
Net unrealised appreciation on:	_(*)	,-,-		,,=,=	_,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		1,000
Futures contracts	2(d)	51,777	_	_	12,335,592	_	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	-	_	_	-	_	_
Contracts for difference	2(d)	1,090,342	_	_	_	_	32,841,448
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(0)	1,000,012					02,011,110
at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	968,751	_
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	7,016,137	94,079	_
Other assets	2(u)	81,007	15,594	559,208	370,432	174,859	4,928
Total assets		36,482,307	70,509	624,742,888	3,030,102,808	71,433,505	1,830,250,568
Liabilities							
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	-	_	_	_	_	_
Due to broker	15	782,339	_	_	_	352,035	38,553,831
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	131,037	1,752	478,304	11,653,471	106,879	8,664,040
Income distribution payable	2(a)	-	-,	5	38.443.840	_	_
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	161.464	_	13	79,161,194	711.056	48.731.040
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	263,871	_	753,467	988,308	_	1,789,343
Net unrealised depreciation on:	2(0)	200,0		. 55, 151	000,000		1,1 00,0 10
Futures contracts	2(d)		_	1,768,835		103.149	
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d) 2(d)	189,924	_	1,766,635	16,778,649	284,891	434,808
,	٠, ١	109,924	-	4,978,244	10,770,049	204,091	434,000
Contracts for difference	2(d)	-	-		- 61 604 305	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	-	-	-	61,694,295	_	_
Written options/swaptions at market value Accrued expenses and other liabilities	2(d) 4,5,6,7,8	389,515	68,757	- 1,599,214	4,478,131	154,894	19,712,175
Total liabilities		1,918,150	70,509	9,776,410	213,197,888	1,712,904	117,885,237
Total net assets		34,564,157	-	614,966,478	2,816,904,920	69,720,601	1,712,365,331

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund
	Note	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR
Assets							
Securities portfolio at cost		-	40,510,487	772,955,869	501,504,166	5,164,421	6,578,591,949
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		-	438	211,504,912	8,859,555	863,538	191,230,085
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	_	40,510,925	984,460,781	510,363,721	6,027,959	6,769,822,034
Cash at bank	2(a)	_	3,381,192	2,001,837	21,474,904	20.333	501,585,363
Due from broker	15	_	91,856	137,453	3,757,598		116,648,929
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	57,460	151.237	2,586,188	2,687,550	3.356	36.739.068
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d)	-	8.750.082	8,031,946	817,310	-	77,433,471
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a)	_	3,738	_	719,325	_	79,300,158
Net unrealised appreciation on:	Σ(α)		0,700		7 10,020		70,000,100
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	_	39,381	_	1,837,856	_	34,752,563
Contracts for difference	2(d)	_	579,795	1,306,443	92.727	_	01,102,000
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(u)		013,130	1,000,440	32,121		
at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	_	200,155	_	300,471	_	10,988,321
Other assets	2(0)	62,465	31,007	56,457	31,302	2,424	25,714
Total assets		119,925	53,739,368	998,581,105	542,082,764	6,054,072	7,627,295,621
Liabilities							
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	67,539	_	_	_	_	_
Due to broker	15	_	_	_	_	_	_
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	_	83,621	354,916	141,330	_	1,710,173
Income distribution payable	2(a)	_	-	499.555	478,449	_	3.089.569
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	_	9,465,341	8,383,058	2,363,849	_	3,041,064
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	_	102.581	1,723,999	1,570,303	_	71,943,988
Net unrealised depreciation on:	_(*)		,	1,1-2,122	1,010,000		,,
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	_	_	930,080	_	27,837,908
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	_	_	7,321,569	_	324	
Contracts for difference	2(d)	_	_		_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	597,123	_	31.800.338
Written options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	_	191,929	_	69,529	_	5,945,200
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	4,5,6,7,8	52,386	212,897	4,065,607	1,568,040	5,593	13,390,774
Total liabilities		119,925	10,056,369	22,348,704	7,718,703	5,917	158,759,014
Total net assets		_	43,682,999	976,232,401	534,364,061	6,048,155	7,468,536,607

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details. (2) New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund
	Note	EUR	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD
Assets							
Securities portfolio at cost		384,705,686	18,619,767	2,158,536,544	87,872,148	4,981,964	180,949,661
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		2,019,661	959,696	(16,034,834)	-	193,677	2,910,277
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	386,725,347	19,579,463	2,142,501,710	87,872,148	5,175,641	183,859,938
Cash at bank	2(a)	15,706,882	497,774	149,354,362	15,100,026	219,382	2,283,174
Due from broker	15	12,673,142	404,308	2,054,605	-	65,512	172,166
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	3,152,869	41,820	5,757,750	62,136	22,288	595,389
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d)	64,235,903	370,761	57,918,335	8,867,761	27,445	562,501
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a)	40,260	_	40,929,189	52,934	_	84,063
Net unrealised appreciation on:							
Futures contracts	2(d)	-	141,811	78,009	-	-	-
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	4,669,088	14,121	_	_	-	-
Contracts for difference	2(d)	-	167,699	-	199,927	-	_
To Be Announced securities contracts							
at market value	2(d)	11,641,694	_	-	-	-	-
Swaps at market value	2(d)	-	_	-	-	-	-
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	2,375,107	_	300,920	-	-	-
Other assets		470	12,577	37,833	25,020	109,932	168,547
Total assets		501,220,762	21,230,334	2,398,932,713	112,179,952	5,620,200	187,725,778
Liabilities							
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	-	-	-	-	-	-
Due to broker	15	-	-	_	289,461	-	-
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	521,078	41,586	2,921,885	28,588	-	-
Income distribution payable	2(a)	-	_	797	-	-	-
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	69,964,605	351,909	106,710,428	6,796,907	-	951,684
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	22,016,078	-	8,624,489	281,586	-	47,111
Net unrealised depreciation on:							
Futures contracts	2(d)	1,310,500	_	_	52,331	-	89,879
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	-	_	23,297,042	584,243	-	143,453
Contracts for difference	2(d)	_	-	12,777,892	_	-	-
Swaps at market value	2(d)	1,193,892	_	3,252,718	-	-	_
Written options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	2,232,711	-	-	-	19,993	-
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	4,5,6,7,8	864,415	38,518	18,603,795	460,880	40,026	226,823
Total liabilities		98,103,279	432,013	176,189,046	8,493,996	60,019	1,458,950
Total net assets		403,117,483	20,798,321	2,222,743,667	103,685,956	5,560,181	186,266,828

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate
	Note	USD	USD	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR
Assets							
Securities portfolio at cost		_	140,427,256	132,400,538	133,081,777	204,345,759	530,810,518
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		_	(310,888)	7,242,632	6,334,761	7,692,099	22,889,101
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	_	140,116,368	139,643,170	139,416,538	212,037,858	553,699,619
Cash at bank	2(a) 2(a)	_	140,110,300	526,595	292,819	371,936	853,608
Due from broker	2(a) 15	-	6,791,535	320,393	292,019	371,930	000,000
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	26.517	760.036	61.263	121.798	38.495	40.617
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d) 2(a),2(d)	20,317	24,289,011	01,203	121,790	30,433	40,017
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a),2(u) 2(a)	_	557,161	110,895	401,109	437,266	1,225,972
Net unrealised appreciation on:	2(a)	-	557,101	110,095	401,109	437,200	1,225,972
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Contracts for difference	2(d)	_		_	_	_	_
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(u)	_	_	_	_	_	_
at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	_	1,532,781	_	_	_	_
Other assets	_(0)	71,097	61,685	172,984	254,096	242,057	312,746
Total assets		97,614	174,108,577	140,514,907	140,486,360	213,127,612	556,132,562
Liabilities							
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	62,849	610.463	_	_	_	_
Due to broker	15	_	_	_	_	_	_
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	_	13	_	_	_	_
Income distribution payable	2(a)	_	_	198,639	361,919	2	166,069
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	_	5,068,508			_	433,580
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	_	471,957	355,516	473,251	675,758	1,168,568
Net unrealised depreciation on:	( )		,	,	,	,	, ,
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	498,418	_	_	_	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	_	2.080.583	338,876	195,277	591.839	2,995,239
Contracts for difference	2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	-	2,317,091	_	_	_	_
Written options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	_	3,577,433	_	_	-	_
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	4,5,6,7,8	34,765	331,152	250,766	222,858	357,920	735,539
Total liabilities		97,614	14,955,618	1,143,797	1,253,305	1,625,519	5,498,995
Total net assets		-	159,152,959	139,371,110	139,233,055	211,502,093	550,633,567

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Multi- Manager Alternative Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund <sup>(1)</sup>
	Note	USD	USD	USD	EUR	EUR
Assets Securities portfolio at cost Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)			2,867,344,415 1,080,384	23,896,147 (213,033)	129,101,800 3,925,149	- -
Securities portfolio at market value Cash at bank	2(a) 2(a)	- 1,590,384	2,868,424,799 149,245,400	23,683,114 1,386,400	133,026,949	- -
Due from broker Interest and dividends receivable	15 2(a),2(d)	32,808	226,768,189 22,242,290	333,962 28,072	338,806 584,217	- 11,659
Receivable for investments sold Receivable for Fund shares subscribed Net unrealised appreciation on:	2(a),2(d) 2(a)	-	306,572,344 154,531	1,977,784	796,509 45,531	_ _
Futures contracts Open forward foreign exchange transactions Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d) 2(d)	-	5,904,591 30,174,268	- 520,627	- 4,285	- -
To Be Announced securities contracts at market value	2(d) 2(d)	-	-	-	-	_
Swaps at market value Purchased options/swaptions at market value Other assets	2(d) 2(d)		19,127,205 - 110,791	223,459 - 27,847	13,842	- 464 500
Total assets		26,010 <b>1,649,202</b>	3,628,733,398	27,817 <b>28,181,235</b>	233,514 135,043,653	161,522 173,181
		1,049,202	3,020,733,390	20,101,233	133,043,033	173,101
Liabilities	0(-)				004.450	440,000
Cash owed to bank Due to broker	2(a) 15	-	_	_	221,159	116,622
Interest and dividends payable Income distribution payable	2(a),2(d) 2(a)	-	5,197,107 -	37,283	-	- -
Payable for investments purchased Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a),2(d) 2(a)	- 1,307,241	340,168,020 247,001	1,860,793 -	109,323	- -
Net unrealised depreciation on: Futures contracts	2(d)	-	-	160,787	13,569	-
Open forward foreign exchange transactions Contracts for difference Swaps at market value	2(d) 2(d) 2(d)	-	34,824,397	186,755	- - 93,195	- - -
Written options/swaptions at market value Accrued expenses and other liabilities	2(d) 4,5,6,7,8	- 341,961	- 2,869,970	- 27,672	113 226,273	– 56,559
Total liabilities		1,649,202	383,306,495	2,273,290	663,632	173,181
Total net assets		-	3,245,426,903	25,907,945	134,380,021	-

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund <sup>(1)</sup>
	Note	USD	EUR	GBP	GBP	USD
Assets						
Securities portfolio at cost		286,864,915	30,734,154	179,691,187	68,255,192	_
Unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)		(2,328,984)	297,148	636,915	1,381	-
Securities portfolio at market value	2(a)	284,535,931	31,031,302	180,328,102	68,256,573	-
Cash at bank	2(a)	3,192,648	1,508,519	10,818,486	1,297,555	-
Due from broker	15	183,812	1,299,348	-	-	_
Interest and dividends receivable	2(a),2(d)	1,017,349	118,237	132,850	276,096	-
Receivable for investments sold	2(a),2(d)	547,114	1,038,731	2,819,098	133,494	-
Receivable for Fund shares subscribed	2(a)	20,477	-	1,637,150	-	_
Net unrealised appreciation on:						
Futures contracts	2(d)	-	225,182	360,447	-	_
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	-	514,442	4,232,594	2,597,882	_
Contracts for difference	2(d)	-	-	2,431,445	-	_
To Be Announced securities contracts						
at market value	2(d)	-	-	-	-	_
Swaps at market value	2(d)	-	12,111	-	-	_
Purchased options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	-	-	-	-	_
Other assets		122,892	82,072	71,788	82,766	18,260
Total assets		289,620,223	35,829,944	202,831,960	72,644,366	18,260
Liabilities						
Cash owed to bank	2(a)	-	-	-	-	17,623
Due to broker	15	-	-	2,217,846	87,780	-
Interest and dividends payable	2(a),2(d)	-	19,957	347,149	17,347	_
Income distribution payable	2(a)	-	-	-	-	-
Payable for investments purchased	2(a),2(d)	510,989	1,119,572	7,749,475	1,527	-
Payable for Fund shares redeemed	2(a)	322,837	-	339,732	40,855	-
Net unrealised depreciation on:						
Futures contracts	2(d)	57,560	-	-	19,727	-
Open forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d)	2,616	-	-	-	-
Contracts for difference	2(d)	-	150,445	-	553,914	-
Swaps at market value	2(d)	-	-	-	-	_
Written options/swaptions at market value	2(d)	-	-	-	-	-
Accrued expenses and other liabilities	4,5,6,7,8	652,412	32,346	1,568,143	179,714	637
Total liabilities		1,546,414	1,322,320	12,222,345	900,864	18,260
Total net assets		288,073,809	34,507,624	190,609,615	71,743,502	

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

as at 31 May 2019

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	USD	1,240,896,160	934,604,752	664,750,490
Net asset value per:		, , ,	, ,	, ,
A Class non-distributing share	USD	132.72	134.30	125.91
A Class non-distributing share AUD	AUD	193.21	178.46	170.57
A Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	100.78	-	-
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	123.33	128.43	122.99
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	125.05	129.93	124.73
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	167.39	160.17	155.06
D Class non-distributing share	USD	113.21	113.90	106.3
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	102.97	107.08	102.39
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	110.81	113.49	107.32
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	126.74	131.30	125.28
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	99.76	104.40	100.3
I Class non-distributing share	USD	107.08	107.42	-
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	103.04	106.44	101.34
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	JPY	9,901.72	10,209.24	-
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	SEK	95.14	-	-
X Class non-distributing share	USD	156.99	155.83	141.86
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund				
Total net assets	USD	146,921,082	166,964,057	137,635,592
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	USD	140.35	162.38	136.12
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	133.10	157.62	134.41
D Class non-distributing share <sup>(2)</sup>	USD	-	166.74	139.09
E Class non-distributing share	USD	135.70	157.79	132.94
X Class non-distributing share	USD	136.75	155.40	127.96
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	USD	27,168,138	26,836,633	30,089,540
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	93.12	95.55	100.85
A Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	99.22	94.62	101.03
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	97.96	92.34	98.22
D Class non-distributing share	USD	101.45	100.48	102.41
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	101.66	96.33	102.35
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	94.93	96.93	101.70
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	96.50	97.44	101.37
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	98.05	93.90	101.01
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	93.09	95.99	101.7
X Class non-distributing share	USD	104.93	102.57	103.74
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	101.50	100.25	102.43
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	94.24	96.30	101.16
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	95.15	96.89	101.42
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	USD	23,413,208	22,269,801	20,078,542
Net asset value per:				•
A Class non-distributing share	USD	102.16	99.78	98.5
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	96.45	96.99	98.09
D Class non-distributing share	USD	103.31	100.42	98.64
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	96.71	96.76	97.39
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	95.40	96.39	97.9
X Class non-distributing share	USD	106.37	102.06	98.99
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	104.24	100.79	98.66
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	98.68	98.23	98.34
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	99.72	98.19	97.52

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(2)</sup> Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	941,468,821	760,180,610	856,511,784
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	115.96	116.23	114.11
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	117.97	118.35	116.42
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	121.93	121.40	118.38
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	111.85	112.68	111.19
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	124.61	123.73	120.38
I Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	CAD	112.99	109.89	105.34
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	JPY	10,000.51	-	-
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	124.71	123.92	120.79
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	130.59	128.96	124.74
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	USD	34,564,157	20,718,883	65,725,617
Net asset value per:		, , , , ,	., .,	
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	110.63	100.76	107.55
A Class non-distributing share	USD	117.37	103.91	109.24
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	107.09	97.69	105.00
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	114.60	103.80	110.2
D Class non-distributing share	USD	125.31	111.06	116.17
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	115.69	105.22	112.54
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	104.32	95.94	103.62
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	138.99	116.28	125.32
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	_	_	110.00
I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	109.61	_	112.82
I Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	157.75	132.58	143.42
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	118.46	107.47	114.67
X Class non-distributing share	USD	122.61	106.19	-
BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(3)</sup>				
Total net assets	USD	_	69,196,600	62,986,950
Net asset value per:	005		03,130,000	02,300,300
A Class non-distributing share	USD	_	118.11	114.63
C Class non-distributing share	USD	_	112.84	110.60
D Class non-distributing share	USD	_	122.15	117.64
E Class non-distributing share	USD	_	115.39	112.55
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	105.10	105.17
I Class non-distributing share	USD	_	123.47	118.60
X Class non-distributing share	USD	_	127.36	121.70
<u> </u>				
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund				
Total net assets	USD	614,966,478	138,921,851	69,101,234
Net asset value per:		101.05	470.70	454.00
A Class non-distributing share	USD	181.95	173.70	151.90
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	CHF	91.08	-	-
D Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	95.52	-	-
D Class non-distributing share	USD	173.07	164.39	143.04
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	CHF	91.13	-	-
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	161.91	159.02	141.90
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	EUR	165.26	150.47	135.7
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP <sup>(1)</sup>	GBP	116.26	-	
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	159.43	146.55	133.6
I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	100.20	-	•
I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	99.09	-	
X Class non-distributing share	USD	194.37	182.24	156.5
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	189.66	179.06	154.89
Z Class non-distributing share GBP	GBP	121.78	108.87	

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund				
Total net assets	USD	2,816,904,920	3,448,675,564	2,042,255,082
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	89.19	96.74	103.24
A Class non-distributing share	USD	112.08	114.01	115.46
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	102.90	108.21	112.29
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	90.21	94.89	-
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	CHF	89.55	94.15	98.13
D Class distributing share	USD	98.60	104.96	110.02
D Class distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	88.91	96.47	102.89
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	EUR	100.15	101.75	-
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	90.85	98.80	-
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	100.07	100.48	108.97
D Class non-distributing share	USD	117.61	118.75	119.35
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	109.07	113.75	117.13
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	CHF	90.89	94.96	98.31
E Class non-distributing share	USD	108.89	111.32	113.31
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.43	107.11	111.69
I Class distributing share EUR	EUR	95.12	96.86	-
I Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	89.49	98.16	105.67
I Class distributing share (G) EUR hedged	EUR	86.24	94.81	-
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	88.37	93.67	98.13
I Class non-distributing share	USD	116.25	117.18	117.61
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	94.66	98.56	-
X Class distributing share EUR	EUR	95.38	97.15	-
X Class non-distributing share	USD	125.75	125.81	125.33
X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged	AUD	109.27	109.89	109.45
X Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	CAD	94.72	95.62	-
X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(2)</sup>	GBP	-	116.62	118.00
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund				
Total net assets	USD	69,720,601	58,201,298	-
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	USD	105.43	99.56	-
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	106.00	99.72	-
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	101.43	98.40	-
E Class distributing share EUR	EUR	112.01	104.90	-
E Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	96.78	98.22	-
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	115.53	104.96	-
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.16	98.00	-
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.50	98.43	-
X Class non-distributing share	USD	106.71	99.95	
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	1,712,365,331	1,072,050,777	1,098,315,801
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	135.67	128.62	125.02
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	135.73	128.77	125.17
D Class distributing share	EUR	138.79	131.36	127.04
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	141.09	133.58	129.19
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	137.57	130.60	126.99
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	147.50	138.17	132.34
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	130.35	124.06	121.19
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	143.35	135.51	130.68

 $<sup>^{\</sup>left(2\right)}$  Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund(3)				
Total net assets	EUR	_	82,993,221	390,507,619
Net asset value per:				
H Class non-distributing share	EUR	_	108.26	110.19
H Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	_	105.09	107.43
H Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	_	113.24	112.64
H Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	_	111.53	112.65
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	_	112.60	113.77
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	_	116.30	116.64
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	USD	_	118.03	116.61
T Class non-distributing share	EUR	_	101.12	101.94
U Class non-distributing share	EUR	_	110.86	112.28
U Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	_	91.88	93.46
U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	_	97.07	97.96
U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	USD	_	116.23	115.06
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	_	127.47	127.53
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	43,682,999	254,103,460	598,978,706
Net asset value per:	FUD	104.03	110.42	110 50
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	104.03	119.43	118.58
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	100.57	116.01	115.59
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	106.54	122.35	121.63
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	108.97	123.94	122.07
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	78.74	90.42	89.62
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	113.88	126.32	122.37
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	106.88	122.06	120.58
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	114.78	129.04	126.33
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	100.33	115.79	115.52
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	111.45	126.98	125.08
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged <sup>(2)</sup> X Class non-distributing share	SEK EUR	132.57	903.17 149.53	891.11 145.84
	EUR	132.37	149.55	145.04
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	976,232,401	1,124,378,931	1,162,728,559
Net asset value per:	000	0.45.00	040.05	007.05
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	315.20	316.35	297.35
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	358.68	363.99	343.45
D Class distributing (G) share	EUR	131.74	135.63	129.49
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	321.74	321.60	301.11
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	368.46	372.41	349.99
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	344.92	351.69	333.18
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	194.77	196.43	184.18
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	218.69	217.94	200.35
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	FUD	524.264.064	570 000 000	247 000 400
Total net assets	EUR	534,364,061	572,290,626	347,020,186
Net asset value per:	5115	404.54	404.40	405.44
A Class distributing share	EUR	104.54	104.16	105.44
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	105.43	104.45	105.36
A Class non-distributing share CZK hedged	CZK	1,022.14	1,000.65	1,017.79
D Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	111.49	107.62	106.69
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	107.86	106.21	106.49
E Class distributing share	EUR	103.28	102.83	104.24
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	103.46	103.01	104.42
I Class distributing share	EUR	102.88	102.49	103.72
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	104.71	102.92	102.99
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	111.09	108.57	107.98

<sup>(2)</sup> Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund <sup>(4)</sup>				
Total net assets	EUR	6,048,155	_	_
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	117.75	_	-
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	117.98	-	-
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	118.16	-	-
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	115.84	=	-
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	118.01	-	-
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	118.19	-	-
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	120.87	-	-
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	7,468,536,607	9,955,457,513	6,938,433,444
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	103.67	104.56	105.02
A Class distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	100.36	101.67	102.54
A Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	111.17	108.85	106.82
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	119.02	120.04	120.58
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	100.67	101.98	102.86
A Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	JPY	10,011.78	-	-
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	111.57	109.24	107.23
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	103.72	103.48	103.04
D Class distributing share	EUR	102.59	103.54	104.01
D Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	109.44	107.22	105.05
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	106.33	106.18	105.68
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	123.61	124.17	124.22
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	101.95	102.86	103.34
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	112.73	109.96	107.50
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	107.93	107.23	106.37
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	113.65	115.20	116.29
I Class distributing share	EUR	121.21	122.42	122.86
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	124.19	124.51	124.34
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	1,046.06	1,048.88	1,049.13
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	103.06	100.36	_
X Class distributing share	EUR	100.57	101.50	101.98
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	131.26	130.82	129.85
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	403,117,483	451,159,431	632,439,093
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	101.15	103.33	104.14
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	986.30	1,007.84	1,018.19
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	106.30	105.39	103.77
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	104.56	106.28	106.58
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	97.61	99.65	100.39
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	97.78	100.39	101.69
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	100.81	102.28	102.37
I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	GBP	99.98	_	_
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	1,000.48	1,015.24	1,018.16
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	110.41	111.46	111.01
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(4)</sup>				
Total net assets	USD	20,798,321	-	-
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.20	_	-
D Class non-distributing share	USD	102.88	_	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	EUR	105.74	_	-
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	105.38	_	_
I Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	101.62	_	_
		103.92	_	_
	USD	100.52		
X Class non-distributing share	USD	103.16	_	_
X Class non-distributing share Z Class non-distributing share	USD	103.16	-	_
X Class non-distributing share			- - -	- - -

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(4)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 201
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund				
Total net assets	USD	2,222,743,667	1,379,841,769	358,838,22
Net asset value per:		, , ,,,,,	,,. ,	,
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.25	97.81	
A Class non-distributing share	USD	115.82	108.80	107.
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	106.38	102.79	104.
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	105.36	101.60	102.
D Class non-distributing share	USD	117.45	109.96	108.
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	107.38	103.48	104.
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	107.55	103.30	104.
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	109.84	104.61	104.
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	117.50	106.24	109.
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	106.56	103.02	104.
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	109.01	101.81	100.
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	104.79	100.86	
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	105.43	100.26	100.
I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	103.25	-	
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	JPY	10,350.96	9,902.97	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	107.93	100.72	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	CHF	103.13	99.14	100.
I Class non-distributing UK reporting share EUR hedged	EUR	108.83	104.31	104.
X Class non-distributing share	USD	127.82	116.86	113.
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	120.81	112.32	110.
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	111.30	106.78	107.
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	112.86	107.93	108.
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	116.22	110.10	109.
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund				
Total net assets	USD	103,685,956	125,579,518	147,886,3
Net asset value per:	1100	440.00	407.04	404
A Class non-distributing share	USD	112.23	107.34	101.
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.48	98.90	95.
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	1,008.03	990.94	958.
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	- 400.05		98.
C Class non-distributing share	USD	102.95	99.45	94.
D Class non-distributing share	USD	110.52	105.07	98.
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	107.35	105.02	100.
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	109.26	105.65	100.
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.60	100.51	97.
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	- 445.00	400.04	98.
J Class distributing share	USD	115.62	109.94	103.
X Class non-distributing share	USD	124.47	116.59	107.
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund Total net assets	USD	5,560,181	5,109,234	
Net asset value per:	005	0,000,101	0,103,204	
A Class non-distributing share	USD	106.96	99.33	
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	107.91	99.65	
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	113.34	101.30	
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	109.29	100.06	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	108.39	99.83	
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund				
Total net assets	USD	186,266,828	191,191,688	250,403,9
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	USD	128.84	130.51	114.
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	130.80	126.43	114.
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	134.07	130.76	119.
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	116.58	121.31	108
I Class non-distributing share JPY	JPY	12,536.81	12,596.01	11,174.
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	JPY	13,076.90	13,560.05	12,020
X Class distributing share AUD <sup>(2)</sup>	AUD	_	265.59	238.

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. (2) Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(3)</sup>				
Total net assets	USD	_	18,400,696	24,992,395
Net asset value per:			13,111,111	,,
A Class non-distributing share	USD	_	104.34	99.52
A Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	_	86.37	85.79
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	_	75.19	74.00
C Class non-distributing share	USD	_	92.98	89.56
D Class non-distributing share	USD	_	107.26	101.66
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	_	90.76	89.41
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	GBP	_	77.98	76.18
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund				
Total net assets	USD	159,152,959	173,983,915	_
Net asset value per:		, . , ,	.,,	
A Class non-distributing share	USD	98.12	99.85	_
D Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	102.05	_	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	99.10	_	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	98.06	_	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	GBP	96.75	_	_
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	107.53	105.40	_
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	93.55	98.74	_
I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	99.64	_	_
I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	103.47	_	_
X Class non-distributing share	USD	100.18	100.54	_
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	99.17	100.20	_
Z Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	USD	84.73	88.34	_
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	94.23	98.61	_
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	94.77	98.83	_
Z Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	96.26	99.31	_
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	FUE	400 074 440	400 000 770	
Total net assets	EUR	139,371,110	103,098,778	_
Net asset value per:	FUE	00.04	07.04	
A Class distributing share	EUR	98.24	97.61	_
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	98.41	97.59	_
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	102.32	98.49	_
D Class distributing share	EUR	98.43	97.71	_
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	99.25	97.79	_
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	103.18	98.68	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	100.60	98.08	-
IndexInvest Balance Class distributing share	EUR	98.25	97.59	=
Vermoegensstrategie Moderat - Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	103.04	-	_
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive				
Total net assets	EUR	139,233,055	117,356,110	58,777,460
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	103.16	102.19	102.89
A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	102.71	100.15	
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	114.60	109.60	107.50
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	105.28	103.71	103.96
D Class distributing share	EUR	99.41	98.49	99.04
D Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	112.39	108.13	106.22
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	103.01	100.99	100.72
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	108.17	105.89	105.49
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	101.58	99.88	99.93
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	117.46	111.64	108.83
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	107.57	104.16	102.88
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	106.15	100.89	-
IndexInvest Substanz Class distributing share	EUR	98.65	97.72	-
Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	103.12	-	-
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	105.82	103.15	102.31

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

#### as at 31 May 2019 continued

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth				
Total net assets	EUR	211,502,093	153,450,033	32,297,310
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	115.69	116.45	110.69
A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	100.01	99.76	_
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	132.97	129.86	120.90
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	112.86	113.60	107.98
D Class distributing share	EUR	109.60	109.64	103.59
D Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	124.63	120.93	111.92
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	112.01	110.99	103.99
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	123.48	123.52	116.68
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	107.63	108.14	102.43
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	135.05	131.05	121.23
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	112.36	111.34	104.29
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	106.05	102.85	-
IndexInvest Chance Class distributing share	EUR	95.52	96.15	-
Vermoegensstrategie Wachstum Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	102.83	_	-
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	112.25	111.81	105.17
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate				
Total net assets	EUR	550,633,567	418,711,443	146,505,148
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	111.44	111.05	107.9
A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	101.27	99.92	-
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	125.54	121.39	115.50
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	110.05	109.65	106.59
D Class distributing share	EUR	105.36	104.95	101.88
D Class distributing share USD hedged	USD	120.15	115.75	109.84
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	108.19	106.72	102.70
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	117.33	116.17	112.22
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	105.42	104.84	101.62
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	127.94	122.94	116.25
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	110.66	108.51	103.91
I Class distributing share	EUR	102.26	101.79	-
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	106.27	102.07	-
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share	EUR	96.99	96.64	-
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	CHF	105.74	-	_
Vermoegensstrategie Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	103.11	_	-
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	109.97	108.38	104.2
A Class non-distributing share				
X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	GBP	105.59	-	-

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

[35]

#### as at 31 May 2019 continued

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund(3)				
Total net assets	USD	-	255,469,522	449,807,572
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	USD	_	99.86	102.86
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	-	95.68	101.01
A Class non-distributing share	USD	-	99.84	102.84
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	95.36	100.61
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	_	946.11	999.87
D Class non-distributing share	USD	_	101.25	103.52
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	_	96.39	101.35
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	_	94.25	99.95
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	97.26	101.91
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	_	97.78	101.51
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	_	91.82	98.59
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	94.63	100.38
I Class non-distributing share	USD	_	102.20	104.19
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	98.01	102.37
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	-	964.23	1,008.82
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	CHF	_	96.83	101.53
X Class non-distributing share	USD	_	106.37	106.65
X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	101.48	104.64
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	_	102.21	104.23
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	97.83	102.23
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	_	99.91	103.45
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	Heb	2 245 426 002	2 220 200 420	E0C 400 042
Total net assets	USD	3,245,426,903	3,328,390,128	586,420,943
Net asset value per:	HCD	106.00	108.61	111.00
A Class distributing share	USD	106.29		114.00
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR USD	99.40 104.62	104.64	112.56 112.20
A Class non-distributing share			106.88	112.20
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	87.87	92.47	- 101 14
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	SEK	89.53	94.21	101.14
D Class non-distributing share	USD	107.43	108.95	113.52
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	89.83	94.16	-
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	106.55	103.48	111.81
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.01	104.46	111.39
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	94.37	97.66	103.41
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	102.91	101.13	110.60
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	96.82	102.41	110.56
I Class non-distributing PF share CHF hedged	CHF	92.11	96.06	-
I Class non-distributing PF share EUR hedged	EUR	101.38	105.47	111.91
I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	USD	83.34	86.97	_
I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	90.29	94.43	-
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.61	104.90	111.67
I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	94.73	97.80	103.35
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	USD	95.35	96.53	-
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share JPY hedged	JPY	10,175.36	10,592.54	11,245.06
X Class non-distributing share	USD	110.60	111.12	114.70
X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged <sup>(5)</sup>	AUD	111.75	112.90	116.22
X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	93.42	96.68	-
X Class non-distributing share NZD hedged	NZD	110.98	112.02	115.16
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	106.63	109.28	-
Z Class non-distributing share	USD	107.92	109.28	113.59
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.55	104.87	111.68

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.
(5) NAV per share at close valuation, see Note 2 for further details.

#### as at 31 May 2019 continued

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 2017
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(4)</sup>				
Total net assets	USD	25,907,945	_	_
Net asset value per:		, ,		
A Class non-distributing share	USD	102.74	_	_
D Class non-distributing share	USD	103.10	_	_
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.23	_	_
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	101.87	_	_
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	105.82	_	_
I Class non-distributing share	USD	103.25	-	_
I Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	106.46	-	_
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.38	_	_
I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	GBP	102.01	_	_
X Class non-distributing share	USD	103.59	-	_
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund				
Total net assets	EUR	134,380,021	31,530,831	35,690,553
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	EUR	100.95	97.59	97.54
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	101.01	97.66	97.56
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	EUR	101.97	98.24	97.80
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	99.62	96.79	97.25
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	102.38	98.49	97.92
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	103.44	99.11	98.18
Z Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	103.45	-	-
BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund(3)				
Total net assets	EUR	_	16,372,276	16,616,512
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	-	108.45	106.87
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	-	109.85	107.82
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	-	106.69	105.67
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	-	112.15	109.39
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund				
Total net assets	USD	288,073,809	585,615,102	279,133,927
Net asset value per:				
A Class non-distributing share	USD	130.44	135.81	119.33
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	135.23	134.32	121.92
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	130.82	131.11	120.03
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	118.56	128.22	116.03
I Class non-distributing share	USD	111.14	115.00	100.42
I Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	133.45	132.27	119.79
X Class non-distributing share	USD	99.76	102.79	_
X Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	106.77	105.39	-
X Class non-distributing share GBP	GBP	167.99	163.96	147.29
X Class non-distributing share JPY <sup>(1)</sup>	JPY	9,353.57	-	_
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	FUD	24 507 624	22.042.070	
Total net assets	EUR	34,507,624	33,813,270	_
Net asset value per:	EL ID	00.00	05.00	
A Class non-distributing share	EUR	96.69	95.99	_
D Class non-distributing share	EUR	97.48	96.23	_
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	101.48	97.36	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	GBP	99.00	96.66	-
E Class non-distributing share	EUR	100.70	99.53	_
I Class non-distributing share	EUR	97.75	96.32	_
X Class non-distributing share	EUR	98.55	96.60	-

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(4)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

#### as at 31 May 2019 continued

	Currency	31 May 2019	31 May 2018	31 May 201
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund(4)				
Total net assets	GBP	190,609,615	_	
Net asset value per:		,,		
A Class non-distributing share	GBP	100.96	_	
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	100.86	_	
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	102.99	_	
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	101.05	_	
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	102.76	_	
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	103.10	_	
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	GBP	103.69	_	
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	USD	104.86	_	
I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	103.16	_	
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	103.34	_	
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	105.37	_	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	GBP	104.08	_	
S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	GBP	103.72	_	
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	GBP	105.72	_	
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	103.35	_	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	EUR	103.66	-	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	USD	105.59		
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	GBP	104.58	-	
	GBF	104.30	-	
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund				
Total net assets	GBP	71,743,502	139,647,625	146,561,7
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	101.66	100.95	102.
A Class non-distributing share	GBP	105.05	103.11	103.
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	102.32	101.56	103.
D Class non-distributing share	GBP	107.00	104.24	104.
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	CHF	103.10	101.98	103.
D Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	105.22	103.89	104.
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	104.29	102.75	103.
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	107.62	102.89	101.
E Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	99.92	99.94	101.
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.41	100.16	102.
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	100.98	99.21	
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	JPY	10,557.09	10,358.51	10,380.
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	USD	104.53	100.96	
X Class non-distributing share	GBP	111.25	107.28	106.
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund(3)				
Total net assets	USD	-	168,926	
Net asset value per:				
A Class distributing share	USD	-	100.28	
A Class distributing share EUR	EUR	_	102.90	
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	-	99.23	
A Class non-distributing share	USD	-	100.30	
A Class non-distributing share EUR	EUR	-	102.94	
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	EUR	_	99.27	
D Class distributing share	USD	_	100.22	
	1 000			

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(4)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

for the year ended 31 May 2019

		BlackRock Strategic Funds Combined	BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund
	Note	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD	EUR
Net assets at the beginning of the year Income		28,785,091,509	934,604,752	166,964,057	26,836,633	22,269,801	760,180,610
Bank interest	2(c)	18,014,869	5,268,344	908,292	1,208	128,053	-
Bond interest	2(c)	545,683,021	23,044,550	2,972,433	180,238	437,701	1,084,055
Contracts for difference interest  Swap interest and dividends	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	272,798 8.753.991	- 482,270	_	125,667	49,185	-
Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c)	73,517,466	-	-	387,596	-	6,304,005
Contracts for difference dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	310,363,720	67,909,491	5,841,057	1,635	2,020,396	
Securities lending	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	1,918,392	-	- 5,041,057	8,952	2,020,390	23,233
Management fee rebate	4	3,500,950	-	-	-	_	243,597
Other income		289,541	284,949	-		964	
Total income		962,314,748	96,989,604	9,721,782	705,296	2,636,299	7,654,890
<b>Expenses</b> Bank interest	2(c)	4,983,385	_	_	_	_	203,324
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	133,744,924	24,823,956	5,765,610	_	1,393,775	
Swap interest and dividends	2(c)	61,484,751	-	-	-	-	1,706,233
Negative yield on financial assets Contracts for difference dividends.	2(c)	8,007,327	-	-	-	-	490,441
net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	287,709,411	77,950,340	1,823,785	430,728	1,726,361	-
Administration fees	5	37,127,970	2,341,148	77,361	29,352	29,280	822,508
Depositary fees Taxes	2(i),6 8	12,536,951 7,862,261	994,266 392,372	133,030 15,170	82,182 5,255	147,431 5,137	194,571 89,832
Performance fees	7	33,566,430	182,335	15,176	-	316	-
Distribution fees	4	9,462,697	156,760	383	152	343	459,254
Loan commitment fees	14 4	258,637	7,271	1,522	292 51,177	179	11,570 5,696,167
Management fees and external sub-advisory fees Other charges	4	204,135,939 228,564	13,560,396	3,995	51,177	36,466	65,985
Total expenses before reimbursement		801,109,247	120,408,844	7,820,856	599,138	3,339,288	9,739,885
Reimbursement of expenses	4	2,452,116	_	-	71,226	134,105	_
Total expenses after reimbursement		798,657,131	120,408,844	7,820,856	527,912	3,205,183	9,739,885
Net investment income/(deficit)		163,657,617	(23,419,240)	1,900,926	177,384	(568,884)	(2,084,995
Net realised gain/(loss) on: Investments	2(a),2(b)	(4,881,340)	2,765,106	153,233	(589,891)	13,987	27,152,689
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	683,271 32,396,875	- 14,527,784	(20,557,083)	1,816,583	1,607,805	_
Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(354,587,511)	14,527,704	738,518	439,635	1,007,005	2,338,330
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),	, , ,					
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	(919,250,056) 36,554,992	(67,136,903) 2,485,295	(5,634)	(251,016)	(355,028) 67,128	(24,491,042 4,946,427
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(13,273,136)	2,403,293		-	07,120	(2,292,254
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		(1,222,356,905)	(47,358,718)	(19,670,966)	1,415,311	1,333,892	7,654,150
Net change in unrealised appreciation/	,		( ),	( , ,,,,,,,,	, -,-	, ,	,,
(depreciation) on:							
Investments To Be Announced securities contracts	2(a) 2(d)	231,718,947 (1,982,539)	(92,735)	(40)	(1,371,237)	(8)	(3,819,703
Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	(30,610,853)	(10,083,151)	(2,399,664)	178,626	(474,343)	-
Futures contracts	2(d)	88,363,684	-	(125,504)	78,906		(444,379
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),	224 027 075	0 500 366	250 605	(20, 200)	(100 534)	11 200 104
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	231,937,075 (16,192,606)	8,598,366 959,576	250,605	(29,200)	(100,534) 234,472	11,300,121 (10,647,862
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	7,587,756	-	_			1,084,947
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		510,821,464	(617,944)	(2,274,603)	(1,142,905)	(340,413)	(2,526,876
(aspissiansi) is: and year		(547,877,824)	(71,395,902)	(20.044.643)	449,790	424,595	3,042,279
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result		. (341.011.024)	(11,333,302)	(20,044,643)	743,130	724,333	3,042,213
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations		(* /* /* /					
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital  Net receipts as a result of issue of shares		11,604,608,113	1,239,401,196 (861,713,886)	43,093 (41,425)	146,038 (264,323)	2,219,067	, ,
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital  Net receipts as a result of issue of shares  Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares			1,239,401,196 (861,713,886)	43,093 (41,425)	146,038 (264,323)	2,219,067 (1,500,255)	400,330,206 (222,084,274
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital  Net receipts as a result of issue of shares  Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of movements in share capital		11,604,608,113 (12,670,296,329) (1,065,688,216)	, , ,	, ,			(222,084,274
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital	11 2(f)	11,604,608,113 (12,670,296,329)	(861,713,886)	(41,425)	(264,323)	(1,500,255)	, ,

<sup>\*</sup> The combined figures have been calculated using the average exchange rates throughout the year. The resulting Foreign exchange adjustment of USD (712,318,081) represents the movement in exchange rates between 31 May 2018 and 31 May 2019. This is a notional amount, which has no impact on the Net Assets of the individual Funds.

		BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund
	Note	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD	EUR
Net assets at the beginning of the year		20,718,883	69,196,600	138,921,851	3,448,675,564	58,201,298	1,072,050,777
Income Bank interest	2(c)	75,335	223,779	5,386	_	1,675	_
Bond interest	2(c)	46,706	1,094,140	-	213,911,631	3,115,050	6,444
Contracts for difference interest 2 Swap interest and dividends	(c),2(d)	109,356	_	-	-		_
Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c) 2(c)	507,083	528 -	6,807,365	1,700,577	_	6,880,177
Contracts for difference dividends,	(-) 0(-1)	24.000	500 400	4 000 044			4 070 040
net of withholding taxes 2 Securities lending	(c),2(d) 2(c)	31,082 41,163	529,133 -	1,228,911 122,021	417,078	4,295	4,879,219 89,185
Management fee rebate	4	-	-	17,901	242,186	-	-
Other income		940 725	4 0 47 500	0 404 504	246 274 472	2 424 020	44 055 025
Total income		810,725	1,847,580	8,181,584	216,271,472	3,121,020	11,855,025
Expenses Bank interest	2(c)	_	_	_	567,374	_	507,047
	(c),2(d)	-	762,800	1,402,953	_	-	7,789,435
Swap interest and dividends  Negative yield on financial assets	2(c) 2(c)	_	_	9,256	30,932,806	272,179	3,612,125
Contracts for difference dividends,	2(0)	_		3,230	_	_	3,012,123
net of withholding taxes 2	(c),2(d)	467,293	_	1,931,836	-	-	23,690,739
Administration fees	5	66,751	92,253	798,799	2,408,503	29,719	3,128,714
Depositary fees Taxes	2(i),6 8	124,854 13,047	45,065 10,503	561,287 153,724	2,623,861 485,492	232,320 6,309	506,394 566,423
Performance fees	7	219,027	-	-	-	- 0,005	14,876,179
Distribution fees	4	10,878	22,010	57,362	343,835	634	146,923
Loan commitment fees	14	770	391	1,201	26,934	434	20,768
Management fees and external sub-advisory fees Other charges	4	314,679	404,252 50,000	2,376,599	16,099,461	124,095	18,792,229
Total expenses before reimbursement		1,217,299	1,387,274	7,293,017	53,488,266	665,690	73,636,976
Reimbursement of expenses	4	74,183	10,140	299,884	111,270	159,547	-
Total expenses after reimbursement		1,143,116	1,377,134	6,993,133	53,376,996	506,143	73,636,976
Net investment income/(deficit)		(332,391)	470,446	1,188,451	162,894,476	2,614,877	(61,781,951)
Net realised gain/(loss) on:		4 000 500	(0.070.450)	00.074.007	(400 040 000)	(000 000)	7 171 100
Investments 2 To Be Announced securities contracts	(a),2(b) 2(d)	1,863,526	(3,373,453)	32,371,097	(123,842,028)	(369,223)	7,474,162
Contracts for difference	2(d)	2,480,208	(6,728,798)	16,684,045	_	_	108,587,259
Futures contracts	2(d)	(59,836)	(47,303)	671,622	3,551,206	(330,428)	-
	d),2(e),	(0.207.446)	(407.005)	(6.700.707)	(220 544 525)	(1,361,659)	(E EOC 107)
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	(2,387,146)	(407,995) 16,166	(6,728,737)	(339,511,525) 9,573,887	(212,835)	(5,506,197)
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	_	-	_	1,423,076	(101,701)	_
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		1,896,752	(10,541,383)	42,998,027	(448,805,384)	(2,375,846)	110,555,224
Net change in unrealised appreciation/							
(depreciation) on: Investments	2(a)	(1,001,990)	1,903,345	(30,188,412)	36,505,284	829,421	5,401,457
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(d)	-	-	(00,100,112)	-	-	-
Contracts for difference	2(d)	703,781	918,218	(5,517,018)			24,127,319
Futures contracts	2(d)	47,845	(7,668)	(1,768,835)	4,806,395	(53,024)	-
Foreign currencies and forward foreign 2( exchange transactions	d),2(e), (2j)	120,525	120,123	364,738	36,028,909	85,576	2,104,276
Swap transactions	2(d)	-	24,310	-	9,361,686	298,751	
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	-	_	-	(2,027,857)	44,673	_
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		(129,839)	2,958,328	(37,109,527)	84,674,417	1,205,397	31,633,052
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations		1,434,522	(7,112,609)	7,076,951	(201,236,491)	1,444,428	80,406,325
Movements in share capital		, ,	( ,, 3)	,===,===	( - ,===, == 1)	,,	,,
Net receipts as a result of issue of shares		32,975,216	372,342	626,452,863	604,763,470	24,781,539	1,205,464,153
Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares		(20,564,464)	(62,456,333)	(157,485,182)	(979,537,663)	(14,706,190)	(645,555,924)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of movements in share capital		12,410,752	(62,083,991)	468,967,681	(374,774,193)	10,075,349	559,908,229
	44		_	(5)	(55,759,960)	(474)	
Dividends declared	11	-	_	(5)	(55,755,500)	(414)	_
Dividends declared Foreign exchange adjustment Net assets at the end of the year	2(f)	- - 34,564,157	- -	614,966,478	2,816,904,920	69,720,601	1,712,365,331

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund
	Note	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR
Net assets at the beginning of the year Income		82,993,221	254,103,460	1,124,378,931	572,290,626	-	9,955,457,513
Bank interest	2(c)		-	-		-	
Bond interest Contracts for difference interest	2(c) 2(c),2(d)	113,085	-	_	5,427,377	-	137,697,306
Swap interest and dividends	2(c),2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Dividends, net of withholding taxes Contracts for difference dividends,	2(c)	-	-	13,213,918	7,033,256	54,266	653,206
net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	2,598	9,802,806	9,093,425	_	_	_
Securities lending	2(c)	_	-	152,676	44,393	2,424	520,136
Management fee rebate Other income	4	-	- 1,845	_	9,717		487,922
Total income		115,683	9,804,651	22,460,019	12,514,743	56,690	139,358,570
		115,005	9,004,031	22,460,019	12,314,743	30,090	139,330,370
Expenses Bank interest	2(c)	8,178	10,008	18,827	27,384	41	3,015,485
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	17,203	5,438,341	5,800,228	43,699	-	-
Swap interest and dividends Negative yield on financial assets	2(c) 2(c)	42,582 2,596	383,433	711,880	401,012 11,949	_ 59	20,331,766 1,021,229
Contracts for difference dividends,	2(0)	2,550	300,403	711,000	11,545	33	1,021,225
net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	_	9,842,134	8,254,532	237,305	_	-
Administration fees Depositary fees	2(i),6	9,671 156,340	191,488 172,601	2,737,283 433,330	803,433 298,188	1,382 4,055	12,537,474 702,315
Taxes	8	1,263	22,106	451,887	193,958	378	2,905,238
Performance fees	7	· –	-	928,650	-	698	-
Distribution fees Loan commitment fees	4   14	- 473	24,725 11,308	470,568 7,603	1,556,641 3,351	11	4,819,596 68,875
Management fees and external sub-advisory fees	4	75,839	1,298,886	12,738,003	5,699,610	103	61,034,856
Other charges		_		-	_	-	
Total expenses before reimbursement		314,145	17,395,030	32,552,791	9,276,530	6,727	106,436,834
Reimbursement of expenses	4	16,647	31,007	-	21,647	-	
Total expenses after reimbursement		297,498	17,364,023	32,552,791	9,254,883	6,727	106,436,834
Net investment income/(deficit) Net realised gain/(loss) on:		(181,815)	(7,559,372)	(10,092,772)	3,259,860	49,963	32,921,736
Investments	2(a),2(b)	29,832,624	764,146	44,648,486	(4,937,699)	120,799	(64,972,814)
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	(43,440,786)	(29,228,417)	28,685,586	(138,881)		-
Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(226,867)	(29,220,417)	20,000,000	(4,654,035)		(258,882,364)
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),						,
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	(388,325) (1,077,806)	537,467	3,216,106	(5,989,508) 162,637	9,758	(93,090,437) 8,941,836
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(28,060)	(82,549)	_	(14,722)	_	(7,836,144)
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		(15,329,220)	(28,009,353)	76,550,178	(15,572,208)	130,557	(415,839,923)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/					, , , ,	·	
(depreciation) on:				(			
Investments	2(a)	21,186,102	10,730	(68,676,685)	12,395,570 (58,446)	863,538	244,630,333 (1,942,785)
		_	_	_			(1,542,700)
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	(38,594)	599,159	(5,517,181)	(36,184)	-	_
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(38,594) 306,008	599,159 -	(5,517,181) -			26,329,986
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e),	306,008	-	_	(36,184) 159,335	-	
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)		599,159 - (1,240,457)	(5,517,181) - (9,250,208)	(36,184)		26,329,986 100,801,288 (15,422,172)
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j)	306,008 (355,663)	-	_	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173	-	100,801,288
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Swap transactions	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205	(1,240,457)	_	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386)	-	100,801,288 (15,422,172)
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Swap transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503	(1,240,457) - (21,590)	(9,250,208) - -	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503	(308) - -	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Swap transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503 21,928,561	(1,240,457) — (21,590) (652,158)	(9,250,208) - - (83,444,074)	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503	(308) - - 863,230	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222 360,093,872
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Swap transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital Net receipts as a result of issue of shares	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503 21,928,561 6,417,526	(1,240,457) (21,590) (652,158) (36,220,883) 30,526,490	(9,250,208) 	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503 <b>16,888,565</b> <b>4,576,217</b>	(308) - - 863,230	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222 360,093,872 (22,824,315) 3,207,634,462
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital Net receipts as a result of issue of shares Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503 21,928,561	(1,240,457) (21,590) (652,158) (36,220,883)	(9,250,208) - - (83,444,074) (16,986,668)	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503 16,888,565 4,576,217	(308) - - 863,230 1,043,750 5,004,405	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222 360,093,872 (22,824,315)
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Swap transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital Net receipts as a result of issue of shares	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503 21,928,561 6,417,526	(1,240,457) (21,590) (652,158) (36,220,883) 30,526,490	(9,250,208) 	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503 <b>16,888,565</b> <b>4,576,217</b>	(308) - - 863,230 1,043,750 5,004,405	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222 360,093,872 (22,824,315) 3,207,634,462
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions Options/swaptions contracts  Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year  Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations  Movements in share capital Net receipts as a result of issue of shares Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result	2(d) 2(d) 2(d),2(e), (2j) 2(d)	306,008 (355,663) 830,205 503 21,928,561 6,417,526	(1,240,457) (21,590) (652,158) (36,220,883) 30,526,490 (204,726,068)	(9,250,208) 	(36,184) 159,335 5,097,173 (726,386) 57,503 <b>16,888,565</b> <b>4,576,217</b> 103,863,694 (145,883,616)	(308) - - 863,230 1,043,750 5,004,405	100,801,288 (15,422,172) 5,697,222 <b>360,093,872</b> (22,824,315) 3,207,634,462 (5,668,311,834)

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	BlackRock Global Long/ Short Equity Fund	BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund
	Note	EUR	USD	USD	USD	USD	USD
Net assets at the beginning of the year Income		451,159,431	-	1,379,841,769	125,579,518	5,109,234	191,191,688
Bank interest	2(c)	_	5,911	6,103,342	68,665	2,159	2,006
Bond interest	2(c)	12,548,845	-	39,169,618	2,261,159	-	-
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	-	37,775	-	-	-	-
Swap interest and dividends Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c) 2(c)	378,098	176,867	- 819,640	-	184,002	4,096,937
Contracts for difference dividends,	2(0)	370,090	170,007	013,040	-	104,002	4,090,937
net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	_	82,123	10,734,376	3,183,742	-	_
Securities lending	2(c)	9,162	-	37,044	-	224	31,625
Management fee rebate	4	23,659	-	-	-	-	-
Other income		40.050.704	200.676	-		400.005	4 420 500
Fotal income		12,959,764	302,676	56,864,020	5,513,566	186,385	4,130,568
Expenses Bank interest	2(c)	19,420	_				
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	13,420		20,949,631	797,325	_	_
Swap interest and dividends	2(c)	1,260,946	_	2,328,802	-	-	-
Negative yield on financial assets	2(c)	44,644	_	-	-	-	-
Contracts for difference dividends, net of withholding taxes	3/2/3/4/		256 603	0.050.020	0.064.646		
Administration fees	2(c),2(d) 5	494,322	256,683 4,832	8,958,932 3,127,880	2,861,646 336,890	2,862	109,342
Depositary fees	2(i),6	590,808	35,605	447,297	167,003	83,178	276,281
Taxes	8	117,170	1,362	542,776	54,061	560	24,628
Performance fees	7	-	142	13,529,548	-	-	-
Distribution fees	4 14	3,866	11	184,893	97,258	43 40	5,959
Loan commitment fees  Management fees and external sub-advisory fees	4	6,169 2,297,787	182	9,731 18,355,565	2,106 1,873,102	1,335	2,719 135,688
Other charges	1	-	-	-	-	-	-
Total expenses before reimbursement		4,835,132	298,817	68,435,055	6,189,391	88,018	554,617
Reimbursement of expenses	4		12,577	26,624	13,810	94,959	89,314
Total expenses after reimbursement		4,835,132	286,240	68,408,431	6,175,581	(6,941)	465,303
Net investment income/(deficit)		8,124,632	16,436	(11,544,411)	(662,015)	193,326	3,665,265
Net realised gain/(loss) on:		-,,	13,122	(,,,	(**=,****)	,	-,,
Investments	2(a),2(b)	(6,025,948)	363,674	10,949,290	(180)	40,862	12,918,599
To Be Announced securities contracts Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	597,365	(512,121)	- 144,986,627	6,562,743	-	_ 4
Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(5,263,406)	(517,885)	1.950.621	(310,367)	(1,146)	163,740
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),	(0,200, 100)	(011,000)	.,000,02	(0.0,00.)	(.,)	.00,0
exchange transactions	(2j)	(34,888,969)	151,400	(94,013,935)	(8,366,136)	(61,278)	(3,177,507)
Swap transactions	2(d)	(1,577,088)	_	(747,180)	- (04.005)	- (74.000)	-
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	(838,372)	-	(2,033,120)	(94,025)	(71,863)	
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		(47,996,418)	(514,932)	61,092,303	(2,207,965)	(93,425)	9,904,836
Net change in unrealised appreciation/							
(depreciation) on: Investments	2(a)	9,237,734	959,696	(14,744,570)	3,975	371,724	(13,557,164)
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(d)	339,799	-	-	-	-	(10,001,101)
Contracts for difference	2(d)	-	167,699	(16,170,153)	(886,093)	-	-
Futures contracts	2(d)	(244,035)	141,811	45,310	395,866	-	(97,821)
Foreign currencies and forward foreign exchange transactions	2(d),2(e),	17,543,544	12,466	(7,778,859)	1,543,287	(13,461)	249,821
Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	(62,911)	12,400	1,077,173	1,545,207	(13,401)	243,021
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	1,246,383	-	(131,079)	-	10,199	-
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		28,060,514	1,281,672	(37,702,178)	1,057,035	368,462	(13,405,164)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result				. , , -,	, ,	, -	. , , ,
of operations		(11,811,272)	783,176	11,845,714	(1,812,945)	468,363	164,937
Movements in share capital							
Net receipts as a result of issue of shares		64,639,804	20,015,145	1,316,029,173	56,064,123	13,745	42,721,038
Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares		(100,870,480)	_	(484,961,373)	(76,144,740)	(31,161)	(47,807,744)
ncrease/(decrease) in net assets as a result of movements in share capital		(36,230,676)	20,015,145	831,067,800	(20,080,617)	(17,416)	(5,086,706)
Dividends declared	11	-	-	(11,616)	-	-	(3,091)
Foreign exchange adjustment	2(f)	_	_		-	-	` -
Net assets at the end of the year	17	403,117,483	20,798,321	2,222,743,667	103,685,956	5,560,181	186,266,828

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate
	Note	USD	USD	EUR	EUR	EUR	EUR
Net assets at the beginning of the year		18,400,696	173,983,915	103,098,778	117,356,110	153,450,033	418,711,443
Income	0( )	500	000.000				
Bank interest	2(c)	596	226,292	-	-	-	-
Bond interest Contracts for difference interest	2(c)	7,982	4,066,331	_	_	-	_
Swap interest and dividends	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	_	455,048	_	_	_	_
Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c)	133,398	677,893	1,289,451	1,798,794	511,154	3,892,773
Contracts for difference dividends,	2(0)	100,000	011,000	1,200,101	1,700,701	011,101	0,002,110
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	2(c),2(d)	_	_	_	_	_	_
Securities lending	2(c)	494	_	21,573	42,514	38,082	54,765
Management fee rebate	4	_	64,180	264,225	272,541	418,212	1,057,433
Other income		_	_	-	_	_	-
Total income		142,470	5,489,744	1,575,249	2,113,849	967,448	5,004,971
Expenses							
Bank interest	2(c)	_	_	2,470	6,953	4,108	14,485
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	_	_	_	-	_	-
Swap interest and dividends	2(c)	-	_	_	_	_	-
Negative yield on financial assets	2(c)	-	-	_	-	-	-
Contracts for difference dividends,							
	2(c),2(d)	l <del>.</del>	<del>-</del>			_ <del>_</del>	
Administration fees	5	30,126	295,788	76,183	75,462	112,385	282,883
Depositary fees	2(i),6	50,775	265,580	88,222	104,137	146,378	221,996
Taxes	8 7	4,481	69,840	70,622	58,516	88,595	217,585
Performance fees Distribution fees	4	17 694	4,527 320	_	_	_	_
Loan commitment fees	14	326	1,374	669	767	1,242	3,432
Management fees and external sub-advisory fees	4	198,123	713,413	1,150,629	962,168	1,583,686	3,535,871
Other charges	7	5,000	-	-	-	-	- 0,000,071
Total expenses before reimbursement		289,542	1,350,842	1,388,795	1,208,003	1,936,394	4,276,252
Reimbursement of expenses	4	33,232	61,684	160,219	103,381	108,666	140,189
Total expenses after reimbursement		256,310	1,289,158	1,228,576	1,104,622	1,827,728	4,136,063
Net investment income/(deficit) Net realised gain/(loss) on:		(113,840)	4,200,586	346,673	1,009,227	(860,280)	868,908
• · · ·	2(a),2(b)	3,445,620	919,642	1,465,804	1,670,720	3,072,666	8,597,266
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(d)	- 0,110,020	- 010,012	- 1,100,001	-	- 0,012,000	0,007,200
Contracts for difference	2(d)	2	_	_	_	_	_
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	(4,167,509)	_	_	_	_
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),						
exchange transactions	(2j)	(2,418,712)	(7,658,126)	(5,627,288)	(3,723,525)	(6,583,078)	(16,502,463)
Swap transactions	2(d)	_	197,280	_	_	-	-
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	-	(73,840)	-	-	-	-
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		1,026,910	(10,782,553)	(4,161,484)	(2,052,805)	(3,510,412)	(7,905,197)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/							
(depreciation) on: Investments	0( )	400 445	000 700	4 000 000	4 444 004	0.470.040	40 544 040
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(a) 2(d)	122,415	239,736	4,232,988	4,441,831	2,470,013	12,544,349
Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	_	(77,194)	_	_	_	_
Futures contracts	2(d)	_	(63,705)	_	_	_	_
	2(d),2(e),	_	(03,703)	_	_	_	_
exchange transactions	(2j)	(44,374)	(182,764)	1,696,357	1,638,059	2,481,075	5,057,686
Swap transactions	2(d)	- (1.1,51.1)	(1,355,394)	-	-		
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	-	(410,677)	-	_	_	-
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		78,041	(1,849,998)	5,929,345	6,079,890	4,951,088	17,602,035
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result							
of operations		991,111	(8,431,965)	2,114,534	5,036,312	580,396	10,565,746
Movements in share capital							
Net receipts as a result of issue of shares		2,682,801	83,763,544	49,308,822	45,599,555	99,817,686	203,759,682
Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares		(22,074,608)	(90,162,535)	(14,945,036)	(28,339,418)	(42,345,357)	(81,969,333)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result		//a aa.	/A AAC "	*****	.= aa: ::=		40.000
		(19,391,807)	(6,398,991)	34,363,786	17,260,137	57,472,329	121,790,349
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
of movements in share capital  Dividends declared  Foreign exchange adjustment	11 2(f)	-	-	(205,988)	(419,504)	(665)	(433,971)

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund <sup>(1)</sup>
	Note	USD	USD	USD	EUR	EUR
Net assets at the beginning of the year Income		255,469,522	3,328,390,128	-	31,530,831	16,372,276
Bank interest	2(c)	491,797	4,189,384	227	6,157	-
Bond interest	2(c)	4,518,109	69,056,292	108,831	824,282	-
Contracts for difference interest Swap interest and dividends	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	_	7,742,284	24,676		_
Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c)	495,395	-	-	-	197,943
Contracts for difference dividends,						
net of withholding taxes Securities lending	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	3,469,885	181,497,906	853,387	- 8,494	1,470
Management fee rebate	4	-	_	_	-	-
Other income		1,518	-	-	-	-
Total income		8,976,704	262,485,866	987,121	838,933	199,413
Expenses						
Bank interest	2(c)	1 077 903	- 50 050 057	100.640	-	241
Contracts for difference interest Swap interest and dividends	2(c),2(d) 2(c)	1,077,893 734,584	52,858,257	199,649	52,126	_
Negative yield on financial assets	2(c)	465,055	-	64,967	5,665	_
Contracts for difference dividends,						
net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	1,563,283	137,187,506	731,503	- 02.202	7.000
Administration fees Depositary fees	5 2(i),6	312,947 355,061	2,049,148 482,313	7,500 28,761	93,303 179,729	7,233 86.826
Taxes	8	39,453	427,031	1,729	32,766	1,028
Performance fees	7	· -	´ -	· -	· -	-
Distribution fees	4	7,628	8,261	12	1,807	1,391
Loan commitment fees  Management fees and external sub-advisory fees	14 4	2,956 2,935,851	23,029 12,760,795	- 184	350 211,550	127 3,611
Other charges	*	80,939	12,700,793	-	211,550	15,000
Total expenses before reimbursement		7,575,650	205,796,340	1,034,305	577,296	115,457
Reimbursement of expenses	4	25,369	11,061	27,817	137,593	69,735
Total expenses after reimbursement	7	7,550,281	205,785,279	1,006,488	439,703	45,722
•		1,426,423	56,700,587		399,230	
Net investment income/(deficit) Net realised gain/(loss) on:		1,420,423	56,700,567	(19,367)	399,230	153,691
Investments	2(a),2(b)	(1,454,262)	61,394	107	976,365	(320,427)
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(d)	_	_	_	-	-
Contracts for difference Futures contracts	2(d) 2(d)	(8,539,038) 1,061,897	(196,250,393) (52,463,784)	(416,749) 347,417	(559,665)	(22,575)
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),	1,001,097	(52,405,704)	347,417	(559,005)	(22,373)
exchange transactions	(2j)	(11,577,041)	(144,199,637)	887,062	(53,498)	(281,062)
Swap transactions	2(d)	438,247	11,809,190	104,090	18,960	-
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	388,101	-	-	(19,886)	
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		(19,682,096)	(381,043,230)	921,927	362,276	(624,064)
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) on:						
Investments	2(a)	(2,723,532)	1,958,409	(213,033)	4,011,479	3,427
To Be Announced securities contracts	2(d)	-	-	· -	(4,358)	-
Contracts for difference	2(d)	456,720	(20,064,772)	(186,755)	-	(0.400)
Futures contracts Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d) 2(d),2(e),	1,467,280	49,451,583	(160,787)	50,082	(2,400)
exchange transactions	(2j)	1,746,335	27,734,244	512,932	39,438	(9,520)
Swap transactions	2(d)	22,393	2,839,007	43,114	(89,475)	_
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	869,500	-	-	7,276	-
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		1,838,696	61,918,471	(4,529)	4,014,442	(8,493)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of operations		(16,416,977)	(262,424,172)	898,031	4,775,948	(478,866)
Movements in share capital		(,,,	· <b>-</b> ·, · · <b>-</b> /		-,,	(,550)
Net receipts as a result of issue of shares		14,083,857	727,481,436	25,009,914	123,517,141	1,119,355
Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares		(253,136,402)	(548,020,489)		(25,443,899)	(17,012,765)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of movements in share capital		(239,052,545)	179,460,947	25,009,914	98,073,242	(15,893,410)
Dividends declared	11	-	_	-	_	_
				1	1	
Foreign exchange adjustment	2(f)	-	-	-	-	-

 $<sup>^{\</sup>left(1\right)}$  Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

		BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund <sup>(1)</sup>
	Note	USD	EUR	GBP	GBP	USD
Net assets at the beginning of the year Income		585,615,102	33,813,270	-	139,647,625	168,926
Bank interest	2(c)	12,080	- 445 000	94,241	131,454	119
Bond interest Contracts for difference interest	2(c) 2(c),2(d)	-	115,830	502,007	406,101	_
Swap interest and dividends	2(c)	-	-	-	-	-
Dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c)	9,083,291	-	77,152	54,685	-
Contracts for difference dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	_	904.102	1,134,622	2,521,232	_
Securities lending	2(c)	102,417	-	-	-	_
Management fee rebate	4	-	-	-	-	-
Other income		0.407.700	4 040 022	4 000 022	2 442 472	- 440
Total income Expenses		9,197,788	1,019,932	1,808,022	3,113,472	119
Bank interest	2(c)	_	22,841	_	_	_
Contracts for difference interest	2(c),2(d)	-	278,072	626,741	574,923	_
Swap interest and dividends	2(c)	-		-	-	-
Negative yield on financial assets	2(c)	-	245,127	-	-	-
Contracts for difference dividends, net of withholding taxes	2(c),2(d)	_	685,987	1,326,258	957,542	_
Administration fees	5	244,403	16,606	153,691	51,631	7
Depositary fees	2(i),6	643,724	41,865	126,515	77,076	32
Taxes	8	46,389	3,363	29,647	8,040	2
Performance fees Distribution fees	7 4	3,536	30	1,150,293	44,490 444	-
Loan commitment fees	14	19,392	276	_	995	_
Management fees and external sub-advisory fees	4	779,436	189	754,889	616,022	28
Other charges		-	-	-	-	
Total expenses before reimbursement		1,736,880	1,294,356	4,168,034	2,331,163	69
Reimbursement of expenses	4	45,692	68,647	71,788	57,907	69
Total expenses after reimbursement		1,691,188	1,225,709	4,096,246	2,273,256	
Net investment income/(deficit) Net realised gain/(loss) on:	24 > 24 >	7,506,600	(205,777)	(2,288,224)	840,216	119
Investments  To Be Announced securities contracts	2(a),2(b) 2(d)	916,349	24,503	967,815	32,781	(4)
Contracts for difference	2(d)	4	(851,427)	4,439,984	(1,380,879)	_
Futures contracts	2(d)	326,587	742,115	(16,625)	(816,837)	_
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),	(0.036.650)	(244.970)	(4.006.700)	1 026 760	4
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	(9,236,659)	(244,870) (203,119)	(1,926,709)	1,936,762	4
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d)	-	(200,110)	-	_	_
Net realised gain/(loss) for the year		(7,993,719)	(532,798)	3,464,465	(228,173)	-
Net change in unrealised appreciation/						
(depreciation) on:	2()	(00 111 001)	200 101	000.045		
Investments To Be Announced securities contracts	2(a) 2(d)	(33,111,831)	229,464	636,915	5,671	-
Contracts for difference	2(d) 2(d)	-	(103,307)	2,431,445	(1,678,567)	-
Futures contracts	2(d)	(69,949)	170,120	360,447	2,846,259	-
Foreign currencies and forward foreign	2(d),2(e),					
exchange transactions Swap transactions	(2j) 2(d)	27,824	972,848 153,825	4,225,898	(385,947)	100
Options/swaptions contracts	2(d) 2(d)	-	133,023	-	-	_
Net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) for the year		(33,153,956)	1,422,950	7,654,705	787,416	100
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result		, , , ,		. ,		
of operations		(33,641,075)	684,375	8,830,946	1,399,459	219
Movements in share capital		405 754 000		400 004 111	44.044.044	
Net receipts as a result of issue of shares Net payments as a result of repurchase of shares		105,751,682 (369,651,900)	9,979	199,864,111 (18,085,442)	44,911,214 (114,214,796)	(169,145)
		(000,001,000)	-	(10,000,442)	(117,217,130)	(103,143)
Increase/(decrease) in net assets as a result of movements in share capital		(263,900,218)	9,979	181,778,669	(69,303,582)	(169,145)
Dividends declared	11	-	-	-	-	-
Foreign exchange adjustment	2(f)	-	-	-	-	-
Net assets at the end of the year		288,073,809	34,507,624	190,609,615	71,743,502	_

 $<sup>^{\</sup>left(1\right)}$  Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

for the year ended 31 May 2019

	Shares outstanding at the beginning	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the end
Black Book American Birrare ified Family Absolute Between Franch	of the year	issueu	repurchaseu	of the year
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	102.066	620.264	200 602	407.634
A Class non-distributing share	193,966	632,361 145	328,693 145	497,634
A Class non-distributing share AUD A Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	352	45	145	352 45
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1,332,257	1,544,113	1,048,069	1,828,301
A Class non-distributing share ECK hedged	9,962,052	1,756,733	9,650,366	2,068,419
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	9,902,032	30	33	2,000,419
D Class non-distributing share	1.101.963	1,201,517	1,445,486	857,994
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	41,963	8,322	12,922	37,363
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1,705	1,594	1,874	1,425
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1,193,411	1,013,280	1,235,322	971,369
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	169,200	210,925	107,899	272,226
I Class non-distributing share	313,984	2,150,297	948,710	1,515,571
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	596,551	739,103	580,971	754,683
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	1,143,554	1,692,133	150,801	2,684,886
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	12,356,612	560,752	11,795,860
X Class non-distributing share	101,035	17,846	16,955	101,926
<del>-</del>				
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund A Class non-distributing share	1,224	37	38	1,223
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	32	_	_	32
D Class non-distributing share <sup>(3)</sup>	101	_	101	-
E Class non-distributing share	436	262	135	563
X Class non-distributing share	1,072,533	_	_	1,072,533
	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund  A Class distributing share EUR hedged	44	_	_	44
A Class non-distributing share EUR	2,286	800	1,900	1,186
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	41	_	1,300	41
D Class non-distributing share	50	_	_	50
D Class non-distributing share EUR	45	_	_	45
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	45	_	_	45
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	3,559	361	405	3,515
E Class non-distributing share EUR	44	74	_	118
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	195	51	24	222
X Class non-distributing share	199,650	_	_	199,650
Z Class non-distributing share	43,765	_	_	43,765
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	11,958	_	_	11,958
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	339	-	-	339
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	100	_	_	100
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	94	_	_	94
D Class non-distributing share	100	5,751	5,751	100
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	47	_	_	47
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	347	935	528	754
X Class non-distributing share	149,544	6,332	176	155,700
Z Class non-distributing share	12,767	43	8,177	4,633
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	94	_	_	94
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	43,191	6,531	_	49,722
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	596,837	13,161	149,416	460,582
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	3,485,238	215,300	1,053,209	2,647,329
D Class non-distributing share	164,737	98,993	248,563	15,167
E Class non-distributing share	239,790	908,745	164,310	984,225
Class non-distributing share	4,281,071	1,664,406	1,018,675	4,926,802
Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	68	_	_	68
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	381,375	_	381,375
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	404,230	_	83,745	320,485

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(3)</sup> Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the end of the year
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	,		,	
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	36	635	85	586
A Class non-distributing share	20,349	70,151	34,672	55,828
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	27,588	554	1,293	26,849
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	80	41	1,233	121
D Class non-distributing share	3,891	72,009	68,170	7,730
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	78,613	43,056	50,286	71,383
	,		i i	
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	7,942	32,038	9,201	30,779
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	33	- - -	_	33
I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	-	58,452	-	58,452
I Class non-distributing share EUR	35	799	600	234
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	35,736	6,488	10,319	31,905
X Class non-distributing share	50	2,386	264	2,172
BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(4)</sup>				
A Class non-distributing share	509,541	37	509,578	_
C Class non-distributing share	50	_	50	_
D Class non-distributing share	327	135	462	
E Class non-distributing share	54,197	2,510	56,707	
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	20,273	697	20,970	
I Class non-distributing share	1,641	-	1,641	
X Class non-distributing share	238	38	276	
A Class Horr-distributing share	200	30	210	
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	88,428	540,749	61,398	567,77
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	12,390	_	12,39
D Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	_	50	_	5
D Class non-distributing share	141,027	804,601	67,916	877,71
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>		1,222	_	1,22
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	173,061	201,666	242,587	132,14
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	31,629	609,543	289,875	351,29
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP <sup>(1)</sup>		74,132	1,174	72,95
E Class non-distributing share EUR	16,991	253,619	35,323	235,28
I Class non-distributing share 2010	10,551	743,734	38,842	704,89
I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>		180,045	30,042	180,04
X Class non-distributing share	20,572	120,295	7,298	133,56
Z Class non-distributing share	312,216	352,288	124,483	540,02
Z Class non-distributing share GBP	1,458	4,401	3,062	2,79
-	1,400	4,401	3,002	2,13
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund				
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	5,539	-	-	5,53
A Class non-distributing share	654,756	12,878	506,656	160,97
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	132,835	9,351	86,516	55,67
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	2,336	3,914	4,870	1,38
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	51	_	_	5
D Class distributing share	584,572	164,911	268,779	480,70
D Class distributing share GBP hedged	1,727,358	243,179	1,126,912	843,62
O Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	141		1,120,012	14
Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	42	2,678	_	2,72
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	248,938	23,127	201,980	70,08
D Class non-distributing share	807,177	133,130	603,313	336,99
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1,554,399	352,214		
g g		· ·	1,094,643	811,97
Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	2,621	8,266	7,753	3,13
E Class non-distributing share	91,924	21,438	32,296	81,06
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	567,389	54,921	175,657	446,65
Class distributing share EUR	257,991	<del>-</del>	<del>-</del>	257,99
Class distributing share EUR hedged	6,645,162	1,085,917	1,564,209	6,166,87
Class distributing share (G) EUR hedged	2,061,077	-	-	2,061,07
Class distributing UK reporting fund share	511,269	28,664	29,958	509,97
Class non-distributing share	3,171,397	593,599	639,547	3,125,44
Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1,032,809	41,991	372,839	701,96
X Class distributing share EUR	44	-	_	4
X Class non-distributing share	3,299,496	1,287,123	1,459,423	3,127,19
X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged	5,830,253	1,963,287	609,025	7,184,51
X Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	2,600,064	_	_	2,600,06
X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(3)</sup>	64,457	_	64,457	1

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(3)</sup> Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.
(4) Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the end of the year
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	353	388	_	741
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	148,653	89,009	148,925	88,737
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	43	12,937	663	12,317
E Class distributing share EUR	41	299	_	340
E Class distributing share EUR hedged	41	590	-	631
E Class non-distributing share EUR	41	3,604	-	3,645
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	43	-	-	43
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	160,043	119,000	-	279,043
X Class non-distributing share	249,750	-	-	249,750
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund				
A Class distributing share	128,871	20,254	33,878	115,247
A Class non-distributing share	3,987,646	2,731,133	1,700,720	5,018,059
D Class distributing share	32,719	8,154	10,766	30,107
D Class non-distributing share	1,116,119	1,661,995	889,853	1,888,26
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	26,608	36,589	1,634	61,56
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2,489	1,300	1,765	2,024
E Class non-distributing share	162,085	176,323	96,635	241,773
I Class non-distributing share	2,694,013	4,247,997	2,019,611	4,922,399
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(4)</sup>				
H Class non-distributing share	128,997	-	128,997	
H Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	27,006	-	27,006	
H Class non-distributing share USD hedged	95,098	-	95,098	
H Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	13,132	-	13,132	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	192,407	-	192,407	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	167,092	-	167,092	
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	8,425	-	8,425	
T Class non-distributing share	46	-	46	
U Class non-distributing share	30,273	-	30,273	
U Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	3,450	-	3,450	
U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1,258	-	1,258	-
U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	71,917	-	71,917	
X Class non-distributing share	36	-	36	-
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	299,194	12,276	281,984	29,486
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	159	-	-	159
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	9,211,023	31,375	8,992,759	249,639
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2,855	-	1,796	1,05
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	2,974	-	2,798	170
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	44,305	-	43,925	380
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	89,525	26,330	103,564	12,29
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	3,053	- 00.000	3,051	20.04
E Class non-distributing share	43,041	38,626	45,652	36,01
I Class non-distributing share	633,896	156,482	526,233	264,14
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged <sup>(3)</sup>	1		1	00.70
X Class non-distributing share	42,843	5,158	21,209	26,792
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	0.700		4.0	
A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	6,763	-	1,044	5,719
A Class non-distributing share	1,145,370	4,481	153,477	996,374
D Class distributing (G) share	476,498	21	-	476,519
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	24,254	- 10.40=	303	23,95
D Class non-distributing share	995,002	12,127	144,496	862,63
E Class non-distributing share	298,191	53	40,385	257,859
I Class non-distributing share	794,563	81,211	164,444	711,33
X Class non-distributing share	37	-	-	3

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(3)</sup> Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(4)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the end of the year
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	of the year	133464	repurentascu	or the year
A Class distributing share	32,038	12,411	6,283	38,166
A Class non-distributing share	157,650	115,538	69,928	203,260
A Class non-distributing share CZK hedged	53,417	3,709	1,768	55,358
	4,987	3,709	1,700	4,98
D Class distributing share USD hedged	· ·	26 606		80,12
D Class non-distributing share	85,463	26,696	32,037	1
E Class distributing share	1,312,463	157,510	386,271	1,083,70
E Class non-distributing share	1,906,004	246,007	538,563	1,613,44
I Class distributing share	388,050	40,000	101,000	327,05
I Class non-distributing share	1,649,854	412,427	294,437	1,767,84
X Class non-distributing share	43	-	_	4;
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund(2)				
A Class non-distributing share	-	50	-	50
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	-	50	-	50
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	-	45	-	4
E Class non-distributing share	_	44	-	4
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	_	50	_	5
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	_	45	_	4
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	-	49,750	_	49,75
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund				
A Class distributing share	4,811,444	654,398	1,372,525	4,093,31
A Class distributing share CHF hedged	81,890	4,555	11,065	75,38
A Class distributing share USD hedged	30,845	906	12,642	19,10
A Class non-distributing share	18,702,274	4,166,879	11,293,372	11,575,78
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.188.904	43,297	149,309	1,082,89
A Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1,100,304	56	140,000	5
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	559,417	103,631	193,540	469,508
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	23,375	2,462	3,547	22,29
D Class distributing share	2,318,916	1,255,363	1,115,435	2,458,84
-	24,672	1,233,303	15,020	9,79
D Class distributing share USD hedged	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		,	'
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	51,736	14,971	13,743	52,96
D Class non-distributing share	15,347,011	5,870,049	10,743,145	10,473,91
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	934,416	70,862	218,457	786,82
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	5,107,094	910,739	5,568,242	449,59
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	444,496	67,713	417,819	94,390
E Class non-distributing share	9,207,514	1,000,023	3,088,841	7,118,696
I Class distributing share	422,852	114,353	177,021	360,184
I Class non-distributing share	21,025,474	9,134,648	12,923,561	17,236,56
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	54,600	-	51,599	3,00
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	795,884	2,811,144	601,432	3,005,59
X Class distributing share	896,804	591,133	-	1,487,93
X Class non-distributing share	2,802,356	654,796	352,931	3,104,22
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	7,069	9,462	1,788	14,74
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1,671,159	267,926	281,045	1,658,04
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1,069	285	614	74
D Class non-distributing share	171,398	20,975	26,167	166,20
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	52,116	10,181	59,569	2,72
E Class non-distributing share	10,080	2,662	5,134	7,60
I Class non-distributing share	991,120	227,121	60,199	1,158,04
I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	33.,.20	33,555	-	33,55
I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	19,821	20,853	8,991	31,68
X Class non-distributing share	1,429,899	49,548	528,231	
A Olass Horr-distributing share	1,429,099	49,040	320,231	951,21

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning	Shares	Shares	Shares outstanding at the end
	of the year	issued	repurchased	of the year
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>		44		44
A Class distributing share EUR hedged D Class non-distributing share		44 44	_	44 44
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	_	50	_	50
E Class non-distributing share EUR	_	44	_	44
I Class non-distributing share EUR	_	45	_	45
X Class non-distributing share	-	199,700	-	199,700
Z Class non-distributing share	-	49	-	49
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	-	44	=	44
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	_	40 50	_	40 50
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	40	2.024		2.077
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	43	3,234	- 55.010	3,277 138,935
A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	114,511 49,562	80,334 8,483	55,910 21,625	36,420
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	3,320,714	664,491	926,978	3,058,227
D Class non-distributing share	595,497	718,359	275,428	1,038,428
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	241,475	164,027	79,773	325,729
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	703,525	1,384,184	725,029	1,362,680
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	570,355	509,394	106,860	972,889
E Class non-distributing share EUR	43,372	279,188	71,676	250,884
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	62,378	288,731	56,878	294,231
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share	143,572	69,087	46,427	166,232
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	43 70,611	4,308 1,893,151	- 52,014	4,351 1,911,748
I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	70,011	458,956	52,014	458,956
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	688,209	835,403	68,555	1,455,057
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1,165,288	800,727	585,624	1,380,391
I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	260,937	74,835	180,813	154,959
I Class non-distributing UK reporting share EUR hedged	2,584,799	2,742,873	721,507	4,606,165
X Class non-distributing share	13,433	-	5,990	7,443
Z Class non-distributing share	130,953		2,629	128,324
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	52,882 799,930		- 149,861	52,882 650,069
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	233,712	_	4,443	229,269
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	200,112		1,110	220,200
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	04 220	1 700	27 224	40 747
A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	84,320 441,543	1,728 56,589	37,331 152,492	48,717 345,640
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	649	1,203	1,299	553
C Class non-distributing share	4,461	1,408	2,412	3,457
D Class non-distributing share	4,021	261,081	184,285	80,817
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	259,480	123,093	202,920	179,653
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2,841	5,654	1,410	7,085
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	191,806	21,449	63,830	149,425
J Class distributing share	91,599 232	20.400	28,906 4,809	62,693
X Class non-distributing share	232	32,192	4,009	27,615
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	1,120	24	306	838
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	50 43	- 00	_	50 135
E Class non-distributing share EUR  X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	49,800	92		49,800
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	50	_	_	50
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund A Class non-distributing share	5,947	35,807	18,799	22,955
D Class non-distributing share EUR	13,506	79,521	19,163	73,864
E Class non-distributing share EUR	2,301	11,962	2,559	11,704
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	132,384	_	_	132,384
I Class non-distributing share JPY	6,468	1,169	215	7,422
I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	5,341	1,360	956	5,745
X Class distributing share AUD <sup>(3)</sup>	1,325	16	1,341	
X Class non-distributing share GBP	799,781	120,525	191,997	728,309

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.
(3) Share class closed, see Appendix I for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the end of the year
BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(4)</sup>	of the year	133000	reparenasca	or the year
A Class non-distributing share	79,338	18,661	97,999	_
A Class non-distributing share EUR	20,603	1,109	21,712	
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	73,193	1,810	75,003	
C Class non-distributing share	971	1,010	971	_
D Class non-distributing share	3,797	855	4,652	_
D Class non-distributing share EUR	1,625	1,000	2,625	_
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	541	-	541	_
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund				
A Class non-distributing share	50	332	_	382
D Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	_	1,936	1,178	758
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share <sup>(1)</sup>	_	43,148	4	43,144
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	22,835	_	22,835
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	105,763	5,172	100,591
E Class non-distributing share EUR	41	777		818
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	41	1,419	_	1,460
I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	30,830	8,597	22,233
I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	_	99,338	58,655	40,683
X Class non-distributing share	499,700	_	306,170	193,530
Z Class non-distributing share	8,701	4,991	9,018	4,674
Z Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	908,759	155,149	391,038	672,870
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	50	_	_	50
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	302,997	60,068	84,208	278,857
Z Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	58,171	212,312	51,989	218,494
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Conservative				
A Class distributing share	50	5,756	305	5,501
A Class non-distributing share	309	5,205	2	5,512
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	50	594	_	644
D Class distributing share	50	15,851	204	15,697
D Class non-distributing share	19,995	123,375	2,914	140,456
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	114,312	8,090	1,534	120,868
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	50	1,008	1,008	50
IndexInvest Balance Class distributing share	936,687	346,719	147,906	1,135,500
Vermoegensstrategie Moderat - Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	-	45		45
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive				
A Class distributing share	277,421	79,373	55,722	301,072
A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	38	4,467		4,505
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	65,312	36,524	25,101	76,735
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	74,131	32,431	23,791	82,771
D Class distributing share	23,197	38,492	18,231	43,458
D Class distributing share USD hedged	18,204	1,516	609	19,111
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	92	3,437	_	3,529
D Class non-distributing share	35,518	43,476	8,463	70,531
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	10,160	_	3,600	6,560
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	277,814	65,850	53,524	290,140
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	72,619	12,637	27,970	57,286
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	50	55,046	-	55,096
IndexInvest Substanz Class distributing share	320,120	81,477	62,695	338,902
Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>		45	_	45
X Class non-distributing share	50	-	-	50

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(4)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding			Shares outstandin
	at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	at the en
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	of the year	issueu	repurchaseu	or the year
A Class distributing share	300,633	202,172	52,575	450,23
A Class distributing share GBP hedged	38	3,952	1,268	2,72
A Class non-distributing share OSD hedged	49,430	98,331	35,066	112,69
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	71,670	58,215	16,701	113,18
D Class distributing share	68,367	70,667	8,935	130,09
D Class distributing share USD hedged	9,062	1,704	1,939	8,82
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2,776	57	369	2,46
D Class non-distributing share	38,488	49,370	6,943	80,91
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	4,793	- 10,010	2,903	1,89
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	142,327	99,517	57,898	183,94
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	56,733	22,442	13,119	66,05
Class non-distributing share USD hedged	50	75,290	55,457	19,88
IndexInvest Chance Class distributing share	702,741	230,670	152,019	781,39
Vermoegensstrategie Wachstum Class distributing share	702,711	45	-	4
X Class non-distributing share	43	-	_	
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate				
A Class distributing share	398,269	382,936	48,332	732,87
A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	38	8,137	262	7,9
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	234,764	120,446	91,498	263,7
A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	331,949	160,104	134,921	357,1
D Class distributing share	113,639	187,396	28,917	272,1
D Class distributing share USD hedged	19,655	7,221	4,794	22,0
D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	223,008	276	4,754	223,2
D Class non-distributing share	147,788	93,936	28,722	213,0
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	19,517	7,500	16,130	10,8
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	408,128	275,941	80,460	603,6
D Class non-distributing share GOD fledged  D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	444,352	93,643	95,715	442,28
Class distributing share	263,186	33,043	33,713	263,18
Class non-distributing share USD hedged	50	118,532	12,619	105,96
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share	1,332,519	450,173	227,778	1,554,9
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1,332,319	3,312	221,110	3,3
Vermoegensstrategie Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	_	20,154	_	20,1
X Class non-distributing share	50	20,134	_	20,13
X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	30	957	_	99
X Class non-distributing share GBP nedged <sup>(1)</sup>	_	161	_	16
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund(4)				
A Class distributing share	11,516	740	12,256	
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	19,180	290	19,470	
A Class non-distributing share	56,841	285	57,126	
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1,431	229	1,660	
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	36,062	24	36,086	
O Class non-distributing share	89,729	12,032	101,761	
O Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	5,927	451	6,378	
D Class non-distributing share EUR	26,831	1,172	28,003	
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	61,943	52,374	114,317	
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	55,645	-	55,645	
E Class non-distributing share EUR	1,886	240	2,126	
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	14,937	297	15,234	
Class non-distributing share	114,180	6,494	120,674	
Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	374,501	13,679	388,180	
Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	649,406	39	649,445	
Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	150,962	2,078	153,040	
Class non-distributing of reporting fund share CHF nedged  K Class non-distributing share	50	2,010	155,040	
	47	-	47	
X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 7 Class non-distributing share	423,678	2,938	426,616	
Z Class non-distributing share Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	232,338	3,299	235,637	
		3.233	Z33.03/	I .

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(4)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	Shares issued	Shares repurchased	Shares outstanding at the en
PlackPock Style Advantage Fund	of the year	Issueu	repurchaseu	of the year
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	2.045	420	000	4.50
A Class distributing share	2,045	439	899	1,58
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	7,803	278	6,067	2,01
A Class non-distributing share	65,846	5,192	57,365	13,67
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	176,558	29,510	141,390	64,67
A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1,542	1,931	3,033	44
D Class non-distributing share	192,493	106,412	159,278	139,6
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	2,348	5,320	2,299	5,30
D Class non-distributing share EUR	1,156	-	50	1,10
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1,474,098	743,262	466,399	1,750,9
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	47,690	9,410	44,212	12,88
E Class non-distributing share EUR	310	1,529	532	1,30
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	20,815	758	12,138	9,4
I Class non-distributing PF share CHF hedged	288,992	_	_	288,99
I Class non-distributing PF share EUR hedged	120,197	5,898	106,973	19,1
Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	159,916	23,460	4,235	179,14
Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	190,989	184,646	118,246	257,3
Class non-distributing share CHT hedged	4,662,604	156,278	928,545	3,890,3
Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1,217,456	683,174	184,318	1,716,3
Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	800,625	664,917	679,267	786,2
Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share JPY hedged	5,799,879	1,124,641	1,290,411	5,634,1
X Class non-distributing share	614,425	33,669	416,432	231,6
X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged	12,747,548	3,806,576	16,554,124	
X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	42	138,632	138,632	
X Class non-distributing share NZD hedged	881,169	70,834	-	952,0
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2,805,080	-	4,432	2,800,6
Z Class non-distributing share	50	-	-	!
Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	79,409	-	-	79,4
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund(2)				
A Class non-distributing share	_	50	_	
D Class non-distributing share	_	50	_	
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	_	44	_	
D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	_	39	_	
E Class non-distributing share EUR	_	44	_	
<u> </u>	_	50	_	
Class non-distributing share		44	_	
Class non-distributing share EUR				
Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	-	44	-	
Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	-	39	-	040.0
X Class non-distributing share	-	249,650		249,6
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund				
A Class distributing share	3,370	2,381	1,540	4,2
A Class non-distributing share	45	112	-	1
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	14,174	59,103	25,034	48,2
E Class non-distributing share	877	16,193	620	16,4
Class non-distributing share	45	66,637	9,446	57,2
X Class non-distributing share	299,821	162,081	183,233	278,6
Z Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	-	925,996	29,994	896,0
BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund(4)				
A Class non-distributing share	100	_	100	
O Class non-distributing share	9,234	_	9,234	
	· ·	4 440		
E Class non-distributing share	3,331	1,118	4,449	
X Class non-distributing share	133,671	8,981	142,652	

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.
(4) Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund   Class non-distributing share EUR   38,552   5,422   22,957   22,957   22,957   33,652   5,422   22,957   22,957   33,652   3,422   22,957   33,652   3,422   22,957   33,652   3,422   22,957   33,652   3,422   22,957   33,652   3,423   3,433   3,433   3,435	Shares outstanding at the end of the year	Shares repurchased	Shares issued	Shares outstanding at the beginning of the year	
A Class non-distributing share EUR					BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund
D Class non-distributing share EUR Class non-distributing share EUR Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR Class non-distributing share CHR hedged Class non-distributing share CHR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EU	53	721	64	710	
E Class non-distributing share EUR bedged	21,007	I	I .		
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged   2,207   56.56   6490   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1	3,665	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			<u> </u>
Class non-distributing share EUR   1,851,170   564,796   648,034   Class non-distributing share EUR   9,415   6,864   27,290   2,176   3,86   3,87	2,296	I			
Class non-distributing share EUR	1,566,895	I	I .	1	
X Class non-distributing share	76,509	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			<del>_</del>
X Class non-distributing share EUR	2,190		· ·		•
X Class non-distributing share GBP	554,701				· ·
Seas non-distributing share JPY(1)   -   241,206   -	53,612			1,	· ·
A Class non-distributing share D Class non-distributing share USD hedged D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged E Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged E Class non-distributing share E Class non-distributing share UC CHF hedged UC Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share UC CHF hedged UC Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share UC Class non-distributing Share UC CHF hedged UC Clas	241,206	-	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	-	•
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged 60					BlackRock Total Advantage Fund
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	50	-	-	50	A Class non-distributing share
D Class non-distributing share C	50	-	_	50	D Class non-distributing share
E Class non-distributing share	60	-	-	60	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged
E Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share SlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup> A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share USD hedged Class non-distributing share USD hedged Class non-distributing share USD hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share USD hedged Class non-distributing share USD hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing Share EUR hedged Class non-distributing	4:	_	-	45	
X Class non-distributing share   349,750   -   -	142	-	101	41	E Class non-distributing share
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund(2)	50	-	_	50	I Class non-distributing share
A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged A Class non-distributing share USD hedged D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged B Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share Class non-distributing Share EUR hedged Class non-distributing Share EUR hedged A Class distributing share EUR hedged A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged A Class non-distributing s	349,750	-	-	349,750	X Class non-distributing share
A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged					BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged — 580 — 500	3	-	38	-	A Class non-distributing share
A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	5	-	51	-	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	58	-	580	-	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	5	-	50	-	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share         -         17,651         -           D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share         -         136,884         1,441           I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged         -         138,308         -           I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged         -         663,876         40,446           I Class non-distributing share USD hedged         -         326,100         21,400           I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share         -         18,112         -           S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share         -         73,750         3,849           X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share         -         73,904         -           Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged         -         146,499         500           Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged         -         101,571         2,300           Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged         -         199,633         64,911           BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A         A Class distributing share EUR hedged         1,300         328         1,579           A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged         1,300         328         1,579           D Class non-d	9,413	-	9,413	-	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       136,884       1,441         I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       -       138,308       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       -       663,876       40,446         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       -       326,100       21,400         I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       18,112       -         S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,750       3,849         X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,904       -         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       146,499       500         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund       -       1,300       328       1,579         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distrib	45,203	-	45,203	-	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	17,65	-	17,651	-	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged
Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	135,443	1,441	136,884	_	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share
Class non-distributing share USD hedged	138,30	-	138,308	_	I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	623,430	40,446	663,876	_	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,750       3,849         X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,904       -         Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       -       146,499       500         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       338,700       66,853         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-d	304,700	21,400	326,100	_	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged
S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,750       3,849         X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,904       -         Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       -       146,499       500         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       338,700       66,853         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-d	18,112	_	18,112	_	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share
X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       73,904       -         Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       -       146,499       500         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       338,700       66,853         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	69,90	3,849		_	
Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       -       146,499       500         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       338,700       66,853         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share       39       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share       33,932       6,609       37,155         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	73,90	_	73,904	_	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged       -       338,700       66,853         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share       39       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share       33,932       6,609       37,155         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	145,999	500		_	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged       -       101,571       2,300         Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share       -       199,633       64,911         BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund         A Class distributing share EUR hedged       1,300       328       1,579         A Class non-distributing share       39       -       -         A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       45       -       -         D Class non-distributing share       33,932       6,609       37,155         D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	271,84	66,853		_	
Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	99,27	2,300	101,571	_	
A Class distributing share EUR hedged A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share B Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share Class non-distributing share CHF hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distri	134,72			-	
A Class non-distributing share A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged B Class non-distributing share CHF hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR hedged Class non-distributing share EUR					·
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	4:	1,579	328		
D Class non-distributing share       33,932       6,609       37,155         D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share USD hedged       2,252       -       2,202         E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	39	-	-		
D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged       49       -       -         D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share USD hedged       2,252       -       2,202         E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	45	-	-	45	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
D Class non-distributing share EUR       49       2,273       53         D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share USD hedged       2,252       -       2,202         E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	3,386	37,155	6,609	33,932	D Class non-distributing share
D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       84,291       6,498       80,466         D Class non-distributing share USD hedged       2,252       -       2,202         E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	49	-	-	49	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
D Class non-distributing share USD hedged       2,252       -       2,202         E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	2,26	53	2,273	49	D Class non-distributing share EUR
E Class non-distributing share EUR       95       269       269         E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       143       1,024       -         I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged       340,208       95,500       259,964	10,32	80,466	6,498	84,291	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 143 1,024 – I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 340,208 95,500 259,964	50		-		D Class non-distributing share USD hedged
E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 143 1,024 – I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 340,208 95,500 259,964	9	I	269	95	
I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged 340,208 95,500 259,964	1,16	_	I .		
	175,74	259,964			
	674,91	1,115,663	417,752	1,372,825	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged
I Class non-distributing share USD hedged 50 68,881 40,789	28,14	I	I .		
X Class non-distributing share 37 – 40,705	37	40,700	00,001		

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details. <sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

	Shares outstanding at the beginning	Shares	Shares	Shares outstanding at the end
	of the year	issued	repurchased	of the year
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund(4)				
A Class distributing share	50	-	50	_
A Class distributing share EUR	50	-	50	_
A Class distributing share EUR hedged	50	-	50	_
A Class non-distributing share	550	-	550	_
A Class non-distributing share EUR	50	-	50	_
A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	50	-	50	_
D Class distributing share	800	-	800	_
D Class non-distributing share	50	-	50	_

<sup>(4)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	exchange Listing or Dealt in on Ar	_			change Listing or Dealt in on And	_	
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net
	·	000	Assets		·	000	ASSELS
COMMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)			COMMERCIAL	L PAPER		
0.005	United States	000 700	0.00	1100 0 000 000	Australia		
	Fastly Inc 'A' GreenSky Inc 'A'	203,780 151,710	0.02 0.01	050 6,200,000	Westpac Banking Corp 1/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,120,686	0.49
5,184	LYFT Inc 'A'	286,986	0.02		(	6,120,686	0.49
25,864	Pinterest Inc	642,695	0.05				
		1,285,171	0.10	1190 7 150 000	Canada PSP Capital Inc 8/7/2019		
otal Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	1,285,171	0.10	0507,150,000	(Zero Coupon)	7,131,555	0.58
BONDS					, ,	7,131,555	0.58
	United States				Commons		
JSD 25,000,000	United States Treasury Bill			USD 23.050.000	Germany BASF SE 25/6/2019		
ISD 35 000 000	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	24,995,028	2.01	.,,,	(Zero Coupon)	23,011,891	1.85
33,000,000	11/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	34,976,890	2.82			23,011,891	1.85
JSD 30,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	00.047.700	0.44		Ireland		
JSD 74 000 000	27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	29,947,762	2.41	USD 10,000,000	Glencove Funding LLC 5/6/2019		
, ,	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	73,782,533	5.95	1100 44 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	9,997,133	0.80
JSD 17,050,000	United States Treasury Bill 15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,966,437	1.37	050 14,000,000	Glencove Funding LLC 11/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,990,044	1.13
JSD 22,100,000	United States Treasury Note	10,900,437	1.37	USD 23,500,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc 12/7/2019	, ,	
	1.75% 30/9/2019	22,054,678	1.78		(Zero Coupon)	23,431,314	1.89
		202,723,328	16.34			47,418,491	3.82
otal Bonds		202,723,328	16.34		Jersey		
CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT			USD 600,000	Cancara Asset Secur LLC	<b>500.050</b>	0.05
OLKIII IOAIL					12/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	598,258	0.05
USD 3 750 000	Canada Bank Of Montreal/Chicago 3.12%					598,258	0.05
000 0,700,000	3/12/2019	3,750,000	0.30		Norway		
USD 3,300,000	Royal Bank of Canada/New York 3.07% 27/11/2019	2 200 000	0.27	USD 20,050,000	DNB Bank ASA 4/6/2019	20.045.756	1.62
USD 7,000,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank/New York	3,300,000	0.27	USD 2,400,000	(Zero Coupon) DNB Bank ASA 12/7/2019	20,045,756	1.02
	2.62% 14/6/2019	7,000,000	0.56		(Zero Coupon)	2,393,112	0.19
USD 2,400,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank/New York 2.57% 17/7/2019	2,400,000	0.19			22,438,868	1.81
	2.0.7,620.10	16,450,000	1.32		Singapore		
		,,		USD 19,925,000	DBS Bank Ltd 5/7/2019		
LICD 2 050 000	France Credit Industriel Et Commercial SA			1150 35 600 000	(Zero Coupon) DBS Bank Ltd 11/7/2019	19,877,202	1.60
03D 3,030,000	2.83% 8/7/2019	3,050,000	0.25	03D 23,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	25,527,467	2.06
		3,050,000	0.25	USD 10,600,000	DBS Bank Ltd 5/8/2019	10 554 770	0.05
	_			USD 1.500.000	(Zero Coupon) Oversea-Chinese Banking	10,551,770	0.85
LISD 5 650 000	Japan Norinchukin Bank/New York			,,,,,,,,,	Corporation 8/7/2019		
000 0,000,000	2.55% 15/11/2019	5,650,494	0.46	LISD 10 000 000	(Zero Coupon) Oversea-Chinese Banking	1,496,084	0.12
USD 3,500,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Bank Ltd	2 500 000	0.00	10,000,000	Corporation 16/8/2019		
	2.709% 8/7/2019	3,500,000	0.28		(Zero Coupon)	9,947,644	0.80
		9,150,494	0.74			67,400,167	5.43
	Sweden				Spain		
JSD 12,250,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB/New York 2.835% 19/12/2019	12,250,000	0.99	USD 8,000,000	Banco Santander New York	7.070.004	0.04
	TOTA 2.000 /0 10/12/2010	12,250,000	0.99	USD 48 750 000	10/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Banco Santander New York	7,978,334	0.64
		,_00,000		552 15,1 55,550	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	48,593,131	3.92
ICD 40 000 000	United States					56,571,465	4.56
12,000,000 עפע	Nordea Bank AB/New York 2.53% 21/2/2020	12,000,000	0.97		United Kingdom		
USD 8,000,000	Wells Fargo Bank NA 3.08%			USD 6.850.000	United Kingdom Nationwide Building Society		
	1/11/2019	8,000,000	0.64		21/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,782,316	0.55
			-				
otal Certificates o		20,000,000 60,900,494	1.61 4.91	USD 10,800,000	Nationwide Building Society 27/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,665,750	0.86

Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrum Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano				urities and Money Market Instrur change Listing or Dealt in on And		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
USD 14,150,000	United States ABN Amro Funding USA LLC 4/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,996,402	1.13	USD 8,000,000	United States continued National Securities Clearing Corporation 2/8/2019		
USD 2,000,000	Albion Capital LLC 29/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,991,622	0.16	USD 50.200.000	(Zero Coupon) Nederlandse Waterschapsbank NV	7,965,693	0.64
USD 311,000	American Honda Finance Corporation 24/7/2019			, ,	10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	50,168,437	4.04
USD 6,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Barton Capital SA 24/6/2019	309,846	0.03	USD 8,800,000	5/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	2,499,297	0.20
USD 8,230,000	(Zero Coupon) Barton Capital SA 26/6/2019	5,990,417	0.48	USD 33,450,000	1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	8,781,300	0.71
USD 4,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Barton Capital SA 6/8/2019	8,215,655	0.66	USD 3,800,000	5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Old Line Funding LLC 5/6/2019	33,369,757	2.69
USD 25,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Barton Capital SA 24/9/2019	3,981,813	0.32	USD 7,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Old Line Funding LLC 20/8/2019	3,798,860	0.31
USD 6,500,000	(Zero Coupon) Bedford Row Funding Corp	24,800,347	2.00	USD 23,675,000	(Zero Coupon) Old Line Funding LLC 21/8/2019	6,959,867	0.56
USD 1,300,000	30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Bedford Row Funding Corp	6,468,574	0.52	USD 23,250,000	(Zero Coupon) Old Line Funding LLC 11/10/2019	23,542,894	1.90
USD 800,000	16/10/2019 (Zero Coupon) Cafco LLC 12/11/2019	1,287,385	0.10	USD 14,450,000	(Zero Coupon) Sheffield Receivables Corp	23,033,465	1.86
USD 15,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Chariot Funding LLC 7/8/2019	790,889	0.06	USD 4,000,000	8/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Sheffield Receivables Corp	14,411,832	1.16
USD 500,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 26/6/2019	14,929,371	1.20	USD 4,500,000	15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Sheffield Receivables Corp	3,987,484	0.32
USD 15,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 18/7/2019	499,125	0.04	USD 9,000,000	22/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Starbird Funding Corp 10/6/2019	4,474,478	0.36
USD 10,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 13/8/2019	14,950,258	1.21	USD 20,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Thunder Bay Funding LLC	8,994,308	0.73
USD 8,550,000	(Zero Coupon) Ciesco LLC 16/8/2019	9,946,467	0.80	USD 23,000,000	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Thunder Bay Funding LLC	19,995,783	1.61
USD 17,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Citigroup Global Markets Inc	8,505,056	0.69	USD 700,000	30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Thunder Bay Funding LLC	22,904,633	1.85
USD 25,000,000	9/10/2019 (Zero Coupon) Coca-Cola Co/The 26/6/2019	16,843,458	1.36	USD 13,000,000	20/11/2019 (Zero Coupon) Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	691,739	0.06
USD 3,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Gotham Funding 29/7/2019	24,950,521 2,987,820	2.01	USD 500,000	2.768% 13/6/2019 Toyota Industries Commercial	13,000,000	1.05
USD 2,100,000	(Zero Coupon) ING US Funding LLC 16/8/2019		0.24	1105 40 000 000	Finance 3/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	496,540	0.04
USD 16,450,000	(Zero Coupon) Jupiter Securitization Company LLC 17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,087,055	0.17		Toyota Motor Credit Corp 13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	12,588,870	1.01
USD 7,000,000	Jupiter Securitization Company LLC	16,431,357	1.32 0.56		United Overseas Bank Ltd 20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	32,456,432	2.62
USD 5,000,000	1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)  Jupiter Securitization Company LLC	6,970,110 4,965,794	0.30	, ,	Versailles Com Paper LLC 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	45,320,976	3.65
USD 17,800,000	3/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC 4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	17,796,173	1.43		Versailles Com Paper LLC 1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,978,583	0.80
USD 13,832,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC 20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,813,358	1.43		Victory Receivables Corp 18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,588,349	0.77
USD 4,400,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC 1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,390,650	0.35		Victory Receivables Corp 20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,291,388	0.51
USD 8,200,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,161,542	0.66	, ,	Westpac Banking Corp 2.621% 19/8/2019 Westpac Banking Corp 2.763%	12,000,000	0.97
USD 33,000,000	Liberty Street Funding LLC 17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	32,962,453	2.66	10,000,000	31/10/2019	10,000,000	0.81
USD 10,000,000	LMA Americas LLC 9/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,950,742	0.80	Total Commercial	Paper	732,776,007	59.05 79.05
USD 20,450,000	Metlife Short Term Fund 28/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,235,860	1.63		Securities and Money		
USD 24,134,000	Mont Blanc Capital Corp 13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	24,113,406	1.94	Official Stock Exch		1,245,824,447	100.40
USD 19,200,000	Mont Blanc Capital Corp 2/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	19,159,163	1.54	Securities portfolio	· ·	1,245,824,447	100.40
USD 3,000,000	National Securities Clearing Corporation 8/7/2019	2, 20, 20		Other Net Liabilitie	s	(4,928,287)	(0.40)
	(Zero Coupon)	2,992,353	0.24	Total Net Assets (l	JSD)	1,240,896,160	100.00

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
	Brazil				Brazil continued		
545,488	AES Tiete Energia SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	81,912	46,600	Cia de Saneamento Basico		
176,874	AES Tiete Energia SA (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	38,197	10,000	do Estado de Sao Paulo	Goldman Sachs	31,48
	Agrenco Ltd*	Morgan Stanley	(522)	133,000	Cia de Saneamento Basico	Columna Caono	01,10
	Aliansce Shopping Centers SA		(148,917)	.55,555	do Estado de Sao Paulo	Morgan Stanley	87,88
	Aliansce Shopping Centers SA		(78,398)	133,100	Cia de Saneamento de		
157,066)	Alliar Medicos A Frente SA	Goldman Sachs	16,690		Minas Gerais-COPASA	Morgan Stanley	88,35
	Alliar Medicos A Frente SA	Morgan Stanley	(11,970)	65,922	Cia de Saneamento de	,	
(96,100)	Alpargatas SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(45,409)		Minas Gerais-COPASA	Goldman Sachs	39,98
	Alpargatas SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(52,467)	368,793	Cia de Saneamento do		
	Alupar Investimento SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(265,784)		Parana (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(5,09
,	Ambev SA	Goldman Sachs	10,608	286,539	Cia de Saneamento do		
	Ambev SA	Morgan Stanley	19,138		Parana (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	53,54
	Anima Holding SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,314)	158,131	Cia de Saneamento do		
	Anima Holding SA	Morgan Stanley	(9,034)		Parana (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(77,05
(34,200)	Arezzo Industria e	0 11 0 1	(40.050)	94,100	Cia de Saneamento do		
(447.004)	Comercio SA	Goldman Sachs	(18,650)		Parana (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	102,34
(117,091)	Arezzo Industria e Comercio SA	Morgon Ctanler	(2E 000)	173,574	Cia Ferro Ligas da Bahia -	Oalders Oak	400.00
212 700		Morgan Stanley	(35,888)	040.075	FERBASA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	169,3
,	Atacadao SA	Goldman Sachs	173,022	242,375	Cia Ferro Ligas da Bahia -	Mannas Otto I	00.0
,	Atacadao SA Azul SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	206,648 42,407	200,200	FERBASA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	90,6
	Azul SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	34,626	260,200	Cia Hering	Goldman Sachs	(21,9
	B2W Cia Digital	Morgan Stanley	25,211	(73,200)	Cia Siderurgica Nacional SA	Goldman Sachs	(44,7
	B2W Cia Digital	Goldman Sachs	(19,122)	(95,200)	Cia Siderurgica Nacional SA Construtora Tenda SA	Morgan Stanley	6,5
	B3 SA - Brasil Bolsa Balcao	Morgan Stanley	(3,361)	255,900 290,278	Construtora Tenda SA  Construtora Tenda SA	Goldman Sachs	89,3 79,6
	B3 SA - Brasil Bolsa Balcao	Goldman Sachs	(186,916)	(224,646)	Cosan Logistica SA	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(143,9
136,693	Banco ABC Brasil SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	33,025	(205,977)	Cosan Logistica SA	Morgan Stanley	(143,9
75,639	Banco ABC Brasil SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	7,588	(38,500)	Cosan SA	Goldman Sachs	(37,1
	Banco Bradesco SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	34,831	(7,300)		Morgan Stanley	(37,1
183,180	Banco Bradesco SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	143,331		CVC Brasil Operadora e	Morgan Starliey	(3,7
67,200	Banco BTG Pactual SA (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	140,545	(213,000)	Agencia de Viagens SA	Goldman Sachs	(97,8
224,414	Banco BTG Pactual SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	260,426	(4 700)	CVC Brasil Operadora e	Columnan Cachs	(57,0
111,200	Banco do Brasil SA	Goldman Sachs	160,022	(1,700)	Agencia de Viagens SA	Morgan Stanley	(2,8
427,100	Banco do Brasil SA	Morgan Stanley	459,039	132,100	Cyrela Brazil Realty SA	worgan otanicy	(2,0
491,200	Banco do Estado do Rio	. 3	,	.02,.00	Empreendimentos e		
,	Grande do Sul SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	88,110		Participacoes	Goldman Sachs	51,3
190,599	Banco do Estado do Rio			55,200	Cyrela Brazil Realty SA		- ,-
	Grande do Sul SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	45,200		Empreendimentos e		
(18,400)	Banco Inter SA (Pref) '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(28,024)		Participacoes	Morgan Stanley	11,1
(21,200)	Banco Inter SA (Pref) '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(66,291)	(357,869)	Direcional Engenharia SA	Goldman Sachs	(99,9
84,600	Banco Santander Brasil SA			(1,144,073)	Direcional Engenharia SA	Morgan Stanley	(182,0
	(Unit)	Goldman Sachs	76,418	(4,000)	Duratex SA	Goldman Sachs	(1,3
86,900	Banco Santander Brasil SA			(284,500)	Duratex SA	Morgan Stanley	(63,9
	(Unit)	Morgan Stanley	66,497	662,400	EcoRodovias Infraestrutura		
697,400)	· ·				e Logistica SA	Goldman Sachs	195,4
	Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(363,124)	645,900	EcoRodovias Infraestrutura		
(42,300)	BB Seguridade				e Logistica SA	Morgan Stanley	147,7
	Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(23,053)	(213,300)	Embraer SA	Goldman Sachs	(52,3
	BR Malls Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(451,324)	(18,900)	Embraer SA	Morgan Stanley	(1,0
	BR Malls Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(29,601)	298,100	Enauta Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(16,6
	BR Properties SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,705)	188,800	Enauta Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(21,4
	BR Properties SA	Morgan Stanley	(62,380)	174,880	Energisa SA (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	89,2
27,000	Braskem SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(5,052)	202,200	Energisa SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	38,9
35,600	Braskem SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	26,549	(9,200)	Eneva SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,6
	BRF SA	Morgan Stanley	77,339	(25,700)	Eneva SA	Morgan Stanley	(10,9
(28,400)		Goldman Sachs	16,321	(213,613)	Equatorial Energia SA	Goldman Sachs	(315,2
323,353 262,984	Camil Alimentos SA Camil Alimentos SA	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,233	(900)	Equatorial Energia SA	Morgan Stanley	(1,1
		Goldman Sachs	(2,010) (8,837)	302,500	Estacio Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	88,8
		Morgan Stanley	(8,837) (14,947)	329,500	Estacio Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	193,2
	Centrais Eletricas	worgan stanley	(14,947)	(268,800)	Even Construtora e	Coldman Cast-	/AE C
190,100)	Brasileiras SA	Morgan Stanley	(114,512)	(102 120)	Incorporadora SA	Goldman Sachs	(45,6
(18 600)	Centrais Eletricas	worgan stanley	(114,514)	(183,122)	Even Construtora e	Morgan Ct	(00.0
(10,000)	Brasileiras SA	Goldman Sachs	(14,785)	(40.005)	Incorporadora SA	Morgan Stanley	(28,9
2,200	Cia Brasileira de	Julian Sauls	(14,700)	(48,605)	Ez Tec Empreendimentos	Coldman Cast-	/40.0
۷,200	Distribuicao (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	2,209	(76 120)	e Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(13,6
100	Cia de Gas de Sao Paulo -	worgan Stanley	2,209	(70,120)	Ez Tec Empreendimentos	Morgan Stanlas	(00.4
100	COMGAS (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(31)	153,100	e Participacoes SA Fleury SA	Morgan Stanley	(23,4
		COMMINST DAVIS	(31)	100 100	I ICUI Y OM	Morgan Stanley	35,4
228,109)	Cia de Locacao das Americas	Morgan Stanley	(287,882)	94,300	Gerdau SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	1,9

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Due II soutiused				Due II sentinosad		
156,371	Brazil continued Grendene SA	Goldman Sachs	11,502	(240,900)	Brazil continued  Movida Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(89,235)
710,184	Grendene SA	Morgan Stanley	49,832	(235,100)	Movida Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(78,327)
14,900	Guararapes Confeccoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(3,381)	492,813	MRV Engenharia e	Morgan Starlley	(10,321)
12,000	Guararapes Confeccoes SA	Morgan Stanley	2,406	102,010	Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	149,313
	Hapvida Participacoes e	3	,	350,700	MRV Engenharia e	. 3	-,-
	Investimentos SA '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(190,292)		Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	141,958
(193,600)	Hapvida Participacoes e			(241,409)	Multiplan Empreendimentos		
	Investimentos SA '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(28,834)		Imobiliarios SA	Goldman Sachs	(144,349)
250,900	Hypera SA	Goldman Sachs	157,664	(560,240)	Multiplan Empreendimentos	Maria Otali	(000,000)
27,500	Hypera SA Iguatemi Empresa de	Morgan Stanley	11,876	(243,700)	Imobiliarios SA Natura Cosmeticos SA	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(320,836) 8,110
(9,500)	Shopping Centers SA	Goldman Sachs	(9,228)	, , ,	Notre Dame Intermedica	Morgan Stanley	0,110
(203.200)	Iguatemi Empresa de	Columbia Cacino	(3,220)	(00,000)	Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(69,864)
(===,===)	Shopping Centers SA	Morgan Stanley	(153,553)	(190,400)	Notre Dame Intermedica		(==,===,
(122,700)	•	Goldman Sachs	(23,239)	( 11, 11,	Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(147,649)
(158,800)	Instituto Hermes Pardini SA	Morgan Stanley	(38,356)	249,200	Odontoprev SA	Morgan Stanley	3,908
312,377	International Meal Co			197,100	Odontoprev SA	Goldman Sachs	50,281
	Alimentacao SA	Goldman Sachs	(24,590)	(822,800)	Oi SA	Goldman Sachs	571
323,408	International Meal Co		(22.442)	(3,853,100)	Oi SA	Morgan Stanley	(62,332)
475 444	Alimentacao SA	Morgan Stanley	(30,116)	(338,642)	Omega Geracao SA	Goldman Sachs	(174,214)
175,414	lochpe Maxion SA	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	33,872 31,416	(218,209)	Omega Geracao SA	Morgan Stanley	(87,005)
279,187 54,718	Iochpe Maxion SA IRB Brasil Resseguros S/A	Goldman Sachs	136,048	(198,510) (50,000)	Petro Rio SA Petro Rio SA	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	28,778 (7,317)
9,900	IRB Brasil Resseguros S/A	Morgan Stanley	10,540	773,700	Petrobras Distribuidora SA	Goldman Sachs	590.116
,	Itau Unibanco Holding	Worgan Gtanley	10,040	521,600	Petrobras Distribuidora SA	Morgan Stanley	380,823
(02,:00)	SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(59,969)	90,100	Porto Seguro SA	Goldman Sachs	63,254
(377,500)	Itausa - Investimentos Itau		(,,	98,800	Porto Seguro SA	Morgan Stanley	60,597
, ,	SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(83,698)	402,200	Qualicorp Consultoria e	,	
(1,221,800)	Itausa - Investimentos Itau				Corretora de Seguros SA	Goldman Sachs	190,490
	SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(395,919)	551,700	Qualicorp Consultoria e		
289,000	JBS SA	Morgan Stanley	(35,198)	//	Corretora de Seguros SA	Morgan Stanley	68,440
758,800	JBS SA	Goldman Sachs	6,709	(153,200)	Raia Drogasil SA	Goldman Sachs	(182,559)
(536,312)	Klabin SA (Unit) Klabin SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	116,044	(163,800)	Raia Drogasil SA Randon SA Implementos e	Morgan Stanley	(204,027)
(294,900)	Kroton Educacional SA	Goldman Sachs	(86) (52,199)	(28,783)	Participacoes (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(3,601)
	Kroton Educacional SA	Morgan Stanley	(114,165)	(18,900)	Randon SA Implementos e	worgan otanicy	(0,001)
13,700	Laep Investments Ltd*	Goldman Sachs	(960)	(10,000)	Participacoes (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(2,782)
24,300	Laep Investments Ltd*	Morgan Stanley	(1,693)	(612,538)	Rumo SA	Goldman Sachs	(417,596)
(151,500)	Linx SA	Goldman Sachs	(189,344)	(55,800)	Rumo SA	Morgan Stanley	(30,282)
(178,398)	Linx SA	Morgan Stanley	(159,787)	(35,700)	Santos Brasil Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,365)
(435,500)	Localiza Rent a Car SA	Goldman Sachs	(287,343)	(269,125)	Santos Brasil Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(35,548)
(18,200)	Localiza Rent a Car SA	Morgan Stanley	(12,815)	362,146	Sao Martinho SA	Goldman Sachs	71,533
59,700	Log-in Logistica	Caldara Carla	F 400	546,217	Sao Martinho SA	Morgan Stanley	57,527
44 200	Intermodal SA	Goldman Sachs	5,432	(3,500) 173,300	Ser Educacional SA '144A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(757) 66,650
41,200	Log-in Logistica Intermodal SA	Morgan Stanley	5,029	225,432	SLC Agricola SA SLC Agricola SA	Morgan Stanley	144,743
(1,076,200)		Morgan Stanley	(334,231)	29,400	Smiles Fidelidade SA	Morgan Stanley	51,311
(875,500)	Lojas Americanas SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(309,147)	23,921	Sonae Sierra Brasil SA	Goldman Sachs	7,148
107,580	Lojas Renner SA	Goldman Sachs	103,501	5,300	Sonae Sierra Brasil SA	Morgan Stanley	937
279,850	Lojas Renner SA	Morgan Stanley	240,329	710,124	Sul America SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	125,894
(136,235)	M Dias Branco SA	Goldman Sachs	(30,999)	(203,100)	Suzano SA	Goldman Sachs	109,636
(157,996)	M Dias Branco SA	Morgan Stanley	(36,605)	(53,500)	Suzano SA	Morgan Stanley	50,445
(5,400)		Goldman Sachs	(32,807)	206,087	Tegma Gestao Logistica SA	Morgan Stanley	95,638
(12,300)		Morgan Stanley	(55,303)	396,665	Tegma Gestao Logistica SA	Goldman Sachs	284,963
(142,100)	Mahle-Metal Leve SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,648)	26,200	Telefonica Brasil SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	15,712
(50,500) (1,481,349)	Mahle-Metal Leve SA Marcopolo SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(16,010) (89,245)	99,800 555,900	TIM Participacoes SA TIM Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	9,686 57,514
(697,857)	Marcopolo SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(68,571)	277,900	TOTVS SA	Morgan Stanley	(81,541)
(535,000)		Goldman Sachs	(99,469)	105,154	TOTVS SA	Goldman Sachs	450
(357,800)	Marfrig Global Foods SA	Morgan Stanley	(29,361)	655,521	Transmissora Alianca de	20.0.11011 000110	400
(174,500)	Marisa Lojas SA	Goldman Sachs	17,936		Energia Eletrica SA (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	252,233
(245,954)	Marisa Lojas SA	Morgan Stanley	(11,039)	516,034	Transmissora Alianca de	5 -7	, , , ,
1,694,900	Metalurgica Gerdau SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	36,637		Energia Eletrica SA (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	185,560
97,400	Metalurgica Gerdau SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(1,918)	62,400	Tupy SA	Goldman Sachs	28,120
83,100	Mills Estruturas e Servicos			117,800	Tupy SA	Morgan Stanley	37,270
46.555	de Engenharia SA	Goldman Sachs	7,443	(84,000)	Ultrapar Participacoes SA	Morgan Stanley	(117)
16,800	Mills Estruturas e Servicos	Mara Ot1-	070	(296,200)	Ultrapar Participacoes SA	Goldman Sachs	46,822
400 000	de Engenharia SA	Morgan Stanley	979 17 570	(6,318)	Unipar Carbocloro SA (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(1,770)
400,900 222,900	Minerva SA/Brazil Minerva SA/Brazil	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	17,579 34,297	(81,872)	Unipar Carbocloro SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	3,894
	IVIII IOI VA OMIDIALII	worgan Staniey	J <del>-1</del> ,231	I			

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Hald's	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11,13%	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Brazil continued				Canada continued		
(1,817,100)	Usinas Siderurgicas de Minas	Coldman Sacha	(161 027)	(65,293)	Artis Real Estate Investment	Morgan Stanlov	1 105
(540 100)	Gerais SA Usiminas (Pref) Usinas Siderurgicas de Minas	Goldman Sachs	(161,927)	(5,892)	Trust (Reit) Atco Ltd/Canada 'l'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	4,185 (2,260
(340, 100)	Gerais SA Usiminas (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	13,490	(58,703)		Morgan Stanley	271
77,400	Vale SA	Goldman Sachs	41,245	146,943	Atlantic Power Corp	Morgan Stanley	(26,147
(63,560)	Valid Solucoes e Servicos			(15,274)	ATS Automation Tooling		
	de Seguranca em Meios			(0.4)	Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,161
	de Pagamento e Identificacao SA	Goldman Sachs	(8,746)		Australis Capital Inc** AutoCanada Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	2,947
(145 223)	Valid Solucoes e Servicos	Goldman Sachs	(6,740)	. , , ,	AutoCanada Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,947 817
(0,==0)	de Seguranca em Meios			70,621	B2Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,149
	de Pagamento e			177,349	B2Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley	30,728
=	Identificacao SA	Morgan Stanley	116	15,711	Badger Daylighting Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,105
	WEG SA	Goldman Sachs	(52,001)	21,117	Badger Daylighting Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(11,410
, ,	WEG SA Wiz Solucoes e Corretagem	Morgan Stanley	(88,973)	22,299 25,404	Ballatrix Exploration Ltd Bank of Montreal	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(360 (120,171
(00,100)	de Seguros SA	Goldman Sachs	(21,694)	60,754	Bank of Montreal	Morgan Stanley	(319,742
(269,300)	Wiz Solucoes e Corretagem		( , ,	44,213	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Morgan Stanley	(98,923
	de Seguros SA	Morgan Stanley	(16,090)	79,566	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Goldman Sachs	(155,697
			(821,505)	(39,206)	Barrick Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs	12,416
				(26,761)	Barrick Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,401
	Canada			(13,826) 197,236	Bausch Health Cos Inc Baytex Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	50,056 (84,676
(191,629)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Goldman Sachs	58,500	19,729	Baytex Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,065
(239,283) 744	Advantage Oil & Gas Ltd Advanz Pharma Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	45,760 (505)	87,820	BCE Inc	Morgan Stanley	(41,219
65.633	Accon Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(71,800)	55,217	BCE Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,690
180,694	Aecon Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(158,581)	73,691	Birchcliff Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(26,48
(4,028)	Ag Growth International Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,247	162,259 (24,675)	Birchcliff Energy Ltd BlackBerry Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(65,755 17,592
(15,462)		Morgan Stanley	15,025	(50,176)	BlackBerry Ltd	Morgan Stanley	23,798
(24,627)		Morgan Stanley	5,986	24,212	Boardwalk Real Estate	worgan camey	20,700
6,403 11,946	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	13,893 33,970	,	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	5,601
(56,514)	Aimia Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,479	19,826	Boardwalk Real Estate		
(70,880)		Morgan Stanley	20,911	(70.020)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(38,923
(12,849)	Air Canada	Morgan Stanley	(366)	(79,838) (201,332)	Bombardier Inc 'B' Bombardier Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	693 17,132
33,473	AKITA Drilling Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(639)	240,475	Bonavista Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,622
(99,289) (29,752)	Alacer Gold Corp Alacer Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(6,194) (2,506)	(38,700)	Boralex Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,008
48,669	Alamos Gold Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,887	(178,511)		Morgan Stanley	17,363
29,353	Alamos Gold Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	8,472	74,786	Brookfield Asset	Marria	(07.44
65,199	Alaris Royalty Corp	Morgan Stanley	(19,738)	61.003	Management Inc 'A' Brookfield Asset	Morgan Stanley	(87,447
13,140	Alcanna Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,520	01,003	Management Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(109,419
188,336	Algonquin Power &	Mannan Chamles	00	19,934	Brookfield Business	Columbia Caono	(100,110
358,531	Utilities Corp Algonquin Power &	Morgan Stanley	92		Partners LP	Goldman Sachs	(22,462
330,331	Utilities Corp	Goldman Sachs	44,968	29,825	Brookfield Business		
45,506	Alimentation Couche-Tard		,	04.070	Partners LP	Morgan Stanley	(13,749
•	Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(94,279)	24,870	Brookfield Infrastructure Partners LP	Morgan Stanley	(10,828
13,839	Alimentation Couche-Tard	0-14	(0.000)	55,217	Brookfield Property	worgan Glanley	(10,020
(61 247)	Inc 'B' Allied Properties Real	Goldman Sachs	(9,098)		Partners LP	Morgan Stanley	(92,753
(01,347)	Estate Investment			53,732	Brookfield Renewable		
	Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	38,777	45 500	Partners LP	Morgan Stanley	(29,214
(57,806)	Allied Properties Real		,	15,580	BRP Inc BRP Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,761 4,503
	Estate Investment			22,708 3,651	CAE Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	335
7.004	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	56,780	45,097	CAE Inc	Morgan Stanley	(26,303
7,034 30,467	Altagas Canada Inc Altagas Canada Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(1,849) (3,201)	41,674	Calfrac Well Services Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(20,522
(13,522)		Goldman Sachs	(3,201)	34,495	Calfrac Well Services Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(10,783
, , ,	AltaGas Ltd	Morgan Stanley	56,167	(34,120)	Cameco Corp	Goldman Sachs	(699
30,358	Altius Minerals Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,820)	(72,261) 187,436	Cameco Corp Canaccord Genuity Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,382
111,950	Altius Minerals Corp	Morgan Stanley	(50,476)	201,766	Canaccord Genuity Group Inc Canaccord Genuity Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(29,424 (41,526
(36,141)		Goldman Sachs	(3,175)	(15,786)	Canacol Energy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(506
(91,502) 35,178	Altus Group Ltd/Canada ARC Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	13,333 (23,101)	(2,084)	Canada Goose Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	29,97
256,584	ARC Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(156,328)	(4,098)	Canada Goose Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	59,123
14,470	Aritzia Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,103)	53,491	Canadian Apartment	Outdoor Out	/OF :==
18,030	Aritzia Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,480)	122,008	Properties REIT (Reit) Canadian Apartment	Goldman Sachs	(25,458
(105,828)		0.11	, · - ·	122,000	Properties REIT (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(128,615
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(4,043)				(5,01

<sup>\*\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued				Canada continued		
24,040	Canadian Imperial Bank	Caldman Cacha	(162 510)	1,108	Constellation Software	Caldman Casha	(12.022)
(9 145)	of Commerce Canadian National Railway Co	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(162,510) 38,653	(3,490)	Inc/Canada Continental Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(12,022) 272
. , ,	Canadian National Railway Co	Morgan Stanley	183,868	(92,563)	Continental Gold Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,852)
(63,915)	Canadian Natural			11,140	Corby Spirit and Wine Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,536)
(1E EE2)	Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	44,221	43,512	Corus Entertainment Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(13,808)
(15,553)	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(7,189)	78,609 (70,285)	Corus Entertainment Inc 'B' Cott Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(20,924) 71,645
1,159	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,034)	(29,954)	Cott Corp	Morgan Stanley	18,234
	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(102,362)	178,872	Crescent Point Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(69,127)
	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	85,980	42,890	Crescent Point Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,005)
	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	46,279	138,377	Crew Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,990)
	Canadian Utilities Ltd 'A' Canadian Utilities Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(9,154) (8,787)	131,244	Crombie Real Estate Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(29,210)
	Canadian Western Bank	Morgan Stanley	38,830	119,456	Crombie Real Estate	Guidinan Sacris	(29,210)
	Canfor Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,527)	110,100	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(51,364)
(68,684)	Canfor Pulp Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,268	(1,027)	Crombie Real Estate	-	
	CannTrust Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	25,375		Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	430
(558)	Canopy Growth Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,643	148,551	CT Real Estate Investment	Caldman Casha	(40.094)
(12,176)	CanWel Building Materials Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,099	114 702	Trust (Reit) CT Real Estate Investment	Goldman Sachs	(40,984)
(107.574)	CanWel Building Materials	Morgan Stanley	1,033	114,702	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(47,500)
( - , - ,	Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,523	(55,978)	Descartes Systems Group	. 3	( ,,
	Capital Power Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,929		Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	55,538
	Capital Power Corp	Morgan Stanley	(29,261)	(12,321)	Descartes Systems Group		
,	Cardinal Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,016	20 604	Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(756)
	Cargojet Inc Cargojet Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(4,169) (30,159)	28,694 12,220	Detour Gold Corp Detour Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	2,269 6,212
	Cargojet Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,399	13,530	DHX Media Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,000
	Cascades Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,514	4,110	DHX Media Ltd	Morgan Stanley	346
. , ,	Cascades Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,069	(96,059)	DIRTT Environmental		
. , ,	CCL Industries Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(20,355)	(40.570)	Solutions	Morgan Stanley	9,189
	CCL Industries Inc 'B' Celestica Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,569) 80,099	(12,578) (68,941)	Dollarama Inc Dollarama Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,808) 92,402
	Celestica Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	61,666	13,671	Domtar Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(47,305)
	Cenovus Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,005	12,018	Domtar Corp	Morgan Stanley	(14,120)
	Cenovus Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,385	31,041	Dorel Industries Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(8,617)
	Centerra Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs	222	27,536	Dorel Industries Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(6,940)
( ,,	Centerra Gold Inc	Morgan Stanley	(672)	150,103	Dream Global Real Estate	Mannan Otanlar	(05.000)
	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	7,694 922	105,575	Investment Trust (Reit) Dream Global Real Estate	Morgan Stanley	(65,868)
, ,	CES Energy Solutions Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,017)	100,070	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(58,855)
	CES Energy Solutions Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,461)	48,713	Dream Industrial Real Estate		(,,
,	CGI Inc	Goldman Sachs	43,533		Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(4,247)
,	CGI Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,441)	252,244	Dream Industrial Real Estate	Mannan Otanlar	(02.500)
85,713	Chartwell Retirement Residences (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(37,753)	(64 945)	Investment Trust (Reit) Dream Office Real Estate	Morgan Stanley	(83,506)
(62,159)	Chesswood Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	18,481	(07,070)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	6,625
	Choice Properties Real Estate	Ç	-7	(65,696)	Dream Office Real Estate		-,2
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	29,057	`	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	19,692
	CI Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,384)	17,378	Dundee Precious Metals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,283)
	CI Financial Corp Cineplex Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(5,094) 11,442	57,920 (251,803)	Dundee Precious Metals Inc ECN Capital Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(9,209) 56,996
	Cogeco Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,739	(5,177)	Eldorado Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,494)
	Cogeco Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	17,523	(27,952)	Eldorado Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,923)
18,256	Cogeco Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,064)	(59,865)	Element Fleet	· ·	
(1,499)	Colliers International				Management Corp	Morgan Stanley	26,246
(24,000)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	510	(56,042)	Emera Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,984)
(21,000)	Colliers International Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,801	(52,586) 7,068	Emera Inc Empire Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	17,224 (1,006)
(91.570)	Cominar Real Estate	organ otaliey	12,001	53,343	Empire Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(21,493)
(- ,,	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(1,217)	(7,830)	Enbridge Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,295
(16,268)	Cominar Real Estate			(41,441)	Enbridge Inc	Morgan Stanley	35,231
(OF 227)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,624)	(61,956)	Encana Corp	Morgan Stanley	70,027
(25,907)	Computer Modelling	Goldman Sacha	(14.054)	(15,599)	Encana Corp	Goldman Sachs	21,018
(66 723)	Group Ltd Computer Modelling	Goldman Sachs	(14,054)	(6,947) (9,889)	Endeavour Mining Corp Endeavour Mining Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(2,069) (5,301)
(55,725)	CCIPGIOI ITICGOIIIIIG						
	Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(25.767)	(5,883)	Endeavour Silver Corp	Goldman Sachs	542
118		Morgan Stanley  Morgan Stanley	(25,767) (4,625)	(5,883) (20,561) 41,170	Endeavour Silver Corp Endeavour Silver Corp Enerflex Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(591)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued				Canada continued		
78,265	Enerflex Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(111,753)	(46,669)	Husky Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,029
,	Energy Fuels Inc/Canada	Morgan Stanley	522	(18,178)	Husky Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,861
85,832	Enerplus Corp	Goldman Sachs	(107,530)		Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(9,343)
135,835	Enerplus Corp	Morgan Stanley	(98,300)	(46,759)	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	1,584
19,192	Enghouse Systems Ltd	Goldman Sachs	11,918	(51,488)	la Financial Corp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,989)
40,634	Enghouse Systems Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(34,445)	(31,599)	la Financial Corp Inc	Morgan Stanley	62,106
	Ensign Energy Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,217	94,204	IAMGOLD Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,958
	Ensign Energy Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	36,790	12,033 4,730	IAMGOLD Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4.093)
	Equitable Group Inc Equitable Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	8,358 32,399	(47,923)	iAnthus Capital Holdings Inc IGM Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,083) 37,601
25,476	ERO Copper Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,432)	(96,804)	IGM Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	68,580
5,368	ERO Copper Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,623)	55,741	Imperial Oil Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(74,656)
67,346	Essential Energy Services Ltd	Morgan Stanley	108	(27,610)	•	Coldinair Cacilo	(14,000)
4,493	Exchange Income Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,436)	(27,010)	Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	114
3,402	Exchange Income Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,074)	(211,207)	Innergex Renewable		
,	Extendicare Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,229		Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,257
	Extendicare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,065)	(4,496)	Intact Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	766
(2,301)	Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	6,469	(22,698)	Intact Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	41,285
108,114	Fiera Capital Corp	Goldman Sachs	(45,283)	22,024	Inter Pipeline Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(7,468)
176,484	Fiera Capital Corp	Morgan Stanley	(60,526)	(48,118)	Interfor Corp	Morgan Stanley	21,737
25,389	Finning International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,437)	(77,373)	Interfor Corp	Goldman Sachs	69,946
21,639	Finning International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,498)	29,157	InterRent Real Estate		
	First Capital Realty Inc	Goldman Sachs	27,522		Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,478
(216,714)	First Capital Realty Inc	Morgan Stanley	98,841	57,974	InterRent Real Estate	Maria Otrada	(4.405)
	First Majestic Silver Corp	Goldman Sachs	725	(0.700)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(4,165)
	First Majestic Silver Corp	Morgan Stanley	(13,854)	(8,760)	Intertape Polymer Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	399
7,716	First National Financial Corp First Quantum Minerals Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(577) (2,285)	(53,183)	Intertape Polymer Group Inc Ipl Plastics Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	4,918 3,170
	First Quantum Minerals Ltd	Goldman Sachs	26,888	6,109	Ipl Plastics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,746)
6,246	Firstservice Corp	Goldman Sachs	24,226	217,324	Ivanhoe Mines Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(17,617)
19,937	Firstservice Corp	Morgan Stanley	66,483	89,763	Ivanhoe Mines Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,299)
120,349	Fortis Inc/Canada	Morgan Stanley	(14,261)	14,892	Jamieson Wellness Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,559)
21,876	Fortis Inc/Canada	Goldman Sachs	3,624	30,739	Jamieson Wellness Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,792)
17,256	Fortuna Silver Mines Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,004)	(43,859)	Just Energy Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	397
161,095	Fortuna Silver Mines Inc	Morgan Stanley	(12,570)	(151,451)	Just Energy Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	37,215
1,449	Franco-Nevada Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,816	(13,141)	Kelt Exploration Ltd	Goldman Sachs	10,415
11,862	Franco-Nevada Corp	Morgan Stanley	31,318	(179,957)	Kelt Exploration Ltd	Morgan Stanley	92,638
82,768	Freehold Royalties Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(39,227)	(44,822)	Keyera Corp	Morgan Stanley	58,832
92,485	Freehold Royalties Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(22,128)	173,009	Killam Apartment Real		
198	Frontera Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	7		Estate Investment		(== ===)
12,354	Frontera Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(8,807)	(0.500)	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(58,689)
(6,499)	Genworth MI Canada Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,586	(8,598)	Kinaxis Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,432)
(29,377)	Genworth MI Canada Inc	Morgan Stanley	21,457	(17,649)	Kinaxis Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,334
58,237	George Weston Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(150,374)	(112,071)	Kinder Morgan Canada Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	34,127
25,479 128,481	George Weston Ltd Gibson Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(26,730) (78,431)	10,273	Kinder Morgan Canada Ltd Kirkland Lake Gold Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,248 3,838
95,886	Gibson Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(117,044)	3,310	Kirkland Lake Gold Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,226
27,546	Gildan Activewear Inc	Morgan Stanley	(34,128)	29.751	Knight Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(301)
(47,781)	Golden Star Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	15,058	74,067	Knight Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,064)
(21,133)	Golden Star Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	5,903		Labrador Iron Ore	J	ζ=,/
96,769	Gran Tierra Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,181)	',	Royalty Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,293
204,396	Gran Tierra Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(23,460)	18,378	Largo Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,708)
(46,070)	Granite Real Estate			22,734	Largo Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,681)
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	98,775	(32,628)	Laurentian Bank of Canada	Goldman Sachs	11,244
(31,739)	Granite Real Estate			(122,764)	Laurentian Bank of Canada	Morgan Stanley	43,445
(00.0.0	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	34,043	(41,605)	Linamar Corp	Morgan Stanley	38,295
	Great Canadian Gaming Corp	Morgan Stanley	21,391	(6,689)	Linamar Corp	Goldman Sachs	10,121
(5,127)	Great West Lifese Inc.	Goldman Sachs	1,467	1,978	Lithium Americas Corp	Goldman Sachs	806
(119,362)	Great-West Lifeco Inc	Morgan Stanley	76,941	1,425	Lithium Americas Corp	Morgan Stanley	(242)
(87,447)	Great-West Lifeco Inc	Goldman Sachs	48,632	(66,333)	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Goldman Sachs	9,981
146,250	H&R Real Estate Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(80,167)	(27,276) (603,638)	Loblaw Cos Ltd Lucara Diamond Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	25,323 8,471
224,386	H&R Real Estate Investment	worgan Stanley	(00,107)	(142,268)	Lucara Diamond Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,912)
227,300	Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(127,235)	34,170	Lundin Mining Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,734)
48,788	High Arctic Energy	Joidinali Jacils	(121,200)	131,452	Lundin Mining Corp	Morgan Stanley	(25,152)
-0,700	Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,223)	(13,819)	MAG Silver Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,708)
(15.745)	Home Capital Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,334)	(45,928)	MAG Silver Corp	Morgan Stanley	(23,554)
(21,712)	Home Capital Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,746	9,987	Magna International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,428)
	Horizon North Logistics Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,533	226,379	Manulife Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(187,501)
(42,270)	HOHZOH NORTH LOGISTICS THE	morgan otamov					
(42,270) (2,498)	Hudbay Minerals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(412)	147,259	Manulife Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(96,668)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)			_	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued				Canada continued		
65,791	Maple Leaf Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	(99,967)	2,442	Paramount Resources Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,075)
1,525	Martinrea International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(797)	4,351	Paramount Resources Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,340)
35,647	Martinrea International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(16,711)	(46,391)	Parex Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	69,258
	Maxar Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,296	(19,858)	Parex Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,697
	Maxar Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,269	(17,388)	Park Lawn Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,375)
19,197	McCoy Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14)	(14,851)	Park Lawn Corp	Goldman Sachs	(22,832)
11,676	Medical Facilities Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,567)	(18,245)	Parkland Fuel Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,931)
10,705	Medical Facilities Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,599)	135,572	Pason Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(86,052)
	MEG Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	124,194	29,042	Pason Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,017)
	MEG Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	20,629	(1,148)	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Goldman Sachs	455
22,297	Methanex Corp	Goldman Sachs	(118,706)	(86,497)	Pattern Energy Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	74,566
19,830	Methanex Corp	Morgan Stanley	(55,935)	(44,250)	Pembina Pipeline Corp	Morgan Stanley	55,091
. , ,	Metro Inc/CN	Goldman Sachs	(5,136)	(37,567)	Peyto Exploration &	Maria Otrada	40.700
	Metro Inc/CN	Morgan Stanley	40,512	(00.070)	Development Corp	Morgan Stanley	12,708
(890)	Morguard Real Estate	Mannan Otanlar	054	(69,678)	Peyto Exploration &	Oald	47.504
40.000	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	251	(00.050)	Development Corp	Goldman Sachs	47,564
48,996	Morneau Shepell Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,675	(26,058)	Poseidon Concepts Corp	Morgan Stanley	47
6,262	Morneau Shepell Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,721	(146,442)	Power Corp of Canada	Morgan Stanley	103,814
	MTY Food Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,651)	(80,587)	Power Corp of Canada	Goldman Sachs	17,468
	MTY Food Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(16,016)	154,394	Power Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(54,425)
,	Mullen Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	16,441	129,081	Power Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(95,201)
(82,592)	Mullen Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	39,217	(44,198)	PrairieSky Royalty Ltd	Goldman Sachs	36,658
. , ,	National Bank of Canada	Goldman Sachs	48,246	(153,664)	PrairieSky Royalty Ltd	Morgan Stanley	62,999
. , ,	National Bank of Canada	Morgan Stanley	164,449	13,453	Premier Gold Mines Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(360)
4,401	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,681	44,255	Premier Gold Mines Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,587
17,810	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Morgan Stanley	19,243	(2,992)	Premium Brands		(
. , ,	Nexa Resources SA	Goldman Sachs	1,050	(00.040)	Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,657)
	Nexa Resources SA	Morgan Stanley	13,064	(23,313)	Premium Brands	Maria Otrada	00.470
280,950	NexGen Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	14,356	0.040	Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	93,476
180,520	NexGen Energy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,042	6,340	Pretium Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,342
3,820	NFI Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,376	11,255	Pretium Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,022
5,994	NFI Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,374	14,171	Quebecor Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(976)
23,075	Norbord Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,427)	97,866	Quebecor Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(38,993)
20,317	Norbord Inc	Goldman Sachs	(61,736)	(1,601)	Recipe Unlimited Corp	Goldman Sachs	(313)
2,221	North American Construction		/a ==	(7,151)	Recipe Unlimited Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,668
	Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,504)	17,767	Resolute Forest Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,670)
30,228	North American Construction			23,320	Resolute Forest Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,362)
()	Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(19,474)	45,256	Restaurant Brands		·
(66,860)	North West Co Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	20,807		International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(77,665)
	North West Co Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(1,127)	21,240	Restaurant Brands		(70.000)
109,624	Northland Power Inc	Morgan Stanley	(40,373)	(54.004)	International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(78,322)
32,969	Northland Power Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,209)	(54,631)	Richelieu Hardware Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(29,474)
(18,089)	Northview Apartment Real			(21,282)	Richelieu Hardware Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,253
	Estate Investment	0.11	40.750	(46,108)	RioCan Real Estate	0.11	40.000
(00.054)	Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	12,752	(400,000)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	12,080
(68,054)	Northview Apartment Real Estate Investment			(190,003)	RioCan Real Estate	Managa Chamlan	00.074
		Margan Ctanlay	42 270	(40.451)	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	99,671
90.740	Trust (Reit) NorthWest Healthcare	Morgan Stanley	43,378	(42,451) (24,487)	Ritchie Bros Auctioneers Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	35,455
80,710	Properties Real Estate			41,641	Ritchie Bros Auctioneers Inc	Guidhan Sachs	3,931
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2 715	41,041	Rogers Communications Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanlay	2 704
110 226	` ,	Guidinan Saciis	2,715	50 007		Morgan Stanley	2,794
119,326	NorthWest Healthcare Properties Real Estate			59,907	Rogers Communications Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	104,946
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanloy	(17,111)	(214,674)	Rogers Sugar Inc		19,647
(77,314)	Novagold Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,657)	(50,542)	Rogers Sugar Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	953
	Novagold Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,994)	(32,682)	Roots Corp	Goldman Sachs	12,402
	Nutrien Ltd	Goldman Sachs	38,369	(10,672)	Roots Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,753
	Nutrien Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(755)	(52,802)	Roots Corp Royal Bank of Canada	Morgan Stanley	3,753 172,769
42,182	NuVista Energy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(15,609)	(10,644)	Royal Bank of Canada	Goldman Sachs	26,038
12,882	OceanaGold Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,694)	(75,954)	Russel Metals Inc	Goldman Sachs	88,246
52,939	OceanaGold Corp	Morgan Stanley	4,787	(4,390)	Russel Metals Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,988
(12,028)	•	• ,		48,856			10,033
	Onex Corp	Morgan Stanley	17,638 89.405		Sandstorm Gold Ltd	Morgan Stanley	
	Onex Corp	Goldman Sachs	89,405	21,177	Sandstorm Gold Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,962
53,694	Open Text Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,702)	(6,428)	Saputo Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,153
24,847	Open Text Corp	Morgan Stanley	(34,344)	(69,110)	Saputo Inc	Morgan Stanley	52,890
(9,181)	Osisko Gold Royalties Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,173)	(63,369)	Savaria Corp	Morgan Stanley	34,992
(48,291)	Osisko Gold Royalties Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(21,811)	(38,499)	Savaria Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,100
			6,210	12,100	Sears Canada Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,566)
24,493	Osisko Mining Inc	Goldman Sachs					
24,493 16,375	Osisko Mining Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,016	195,114	Secure Energy Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(79,576)
24,493							

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued			(22 -22)	Canada continued		
75,047	Seven Generations	Marrier Otrack	(44.000)	(23,567)	TMX Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	72,300
26.026	Energy Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(44,060)	(19,547)	TMX Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	31,273
26,026	Seven Generations Energy Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(29,865)	52,209 243,277	TORC Oil & Gas Ltd TORC Oil & Gas Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(20,345) (44,876)
(66,644)	Shaw Communications Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(29,210)	6,571	Torex Gold Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,170)
(87,490)	Shaw Communications Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	5,076	12,508	Torex Gold Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(567)
(68,432)	ShawCor Ltd	Morgan Stanley	58,725	4,095	Toromont Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,272)
(39,736)	ShawCor Ltd	Goldman Sachs	47,299	22,611	Toromont Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(31,372)
(449)	Shopify Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,843)	(24,400)	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Goldman Sachs	3,549
		Morgan Stanley	12,972	(24,100)	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Morgan Stanley	5,201
15,397	Sienna Senior Living Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,173)	48,307	Tourmaline Oil Corp	Goldman Sachs	(61,654)
28,490	Sienna Senior Living Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,004)	46,538	Tourmaline Oil Corp	Morgan Stanley	(50,618)
, , ,	Sierra Wireless Inc	Goldman Sachs	39,759	(40,925)	TransAlta Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,565
(49,966) 19,000	Sierra Wireless Inc Silvercorp Metals Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	38,922 (946)	(177,839) 131,556	TransAlta Corp TransAlta Renewables Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	25,318 (30,522)
168,789	Silvercorp Metals Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,544	101,292	TransAlta Renewables Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,483)
	Slate Office (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	8,075	(32,004)	Transcontinental Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	19,294
	Slate Office (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	13,091		Transcontinental Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	33,874
49,531	Slate Retail (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(9,312)	238,872	Trican Well Service Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(10,033)
39,811	Sleep Country Canada	. 3	(-,- ,	155,523	Tricon Capital Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,847)
	Holdings Inc '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(41,129)	89,363	Tricon Capital Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,874)
(44,042)	SmartCentres Real Estate			(2,566)	Tucows Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,499
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	41,261	(6,478)	Tucows Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	4,878
(80,683)	SmartCentres Real Estate			(175,796)	Turquoise Hill Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	9,699
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	103,723	(69,773)	Turquoise Hill Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,769
. , ,	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	315,212	(60,349)	Uni-Select Inc	Goldman Sachs	43,077
	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	175,563	(39,736)	Uni-Select Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,564
4,626	Spin Master Corp '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(5,497)	(104,013)	·	Morgan Stanley	6,111
320,407 186,426	Sprott Inc Sprott Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(6,582)	(55,583) (36,766)	Valeura Energy Inc Valeura Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	10,448 5,206
,	SSR Mining Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,438) (25,599)	(40,839)	Vermilion Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	92,970
	SSR Mining Inc	Goldman Sachs	(765)	(15,330)		Morgan Stanley	15,267
		Morgan Stanley	111,167	4,499	Village Farms International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,136)
(58,958)	Stars Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	107,357	14,610	Waste Connections Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,199)
(17,465)	Stars Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	21,572	24,163	Waste Connections Inc	Morgan Stanley	(43,036)
	Stelco Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	21,232	6,759	Wesdome Gold Mines Ltd	Goldman Sachs	364
23,266	Stella-Jones Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,966)	49,091	Wesdome Gold Mines Ltd	Morgan Stanley	9,063
51,596	Stella-Jones Inc	Morgan Stanley	(39,102)	(34)	West Fraser Timber Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	167
11,294	STEP Energy Services			(30,451)		Morgan Stanley	75,465
	Ltd '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,613)	23,857	Western Forest Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,175)
26,849	STEP Energy Services		(0.454)	245,513	Western Forest Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22,685)
00.045	Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(6,154)	(400)		Goldman Sachs	(103)
23,645	Summit Industrial	Caldman Casha	(4 544)	(31,020)	. ,	Morgan Stanley	(12,149)
64,248	Income (Reit) Summit Industrial	Goldman Sachs	(1,514)	(12,614)	Westshore Terminals Investment Corp	Goldman Sachs	(933)
04,240	Income (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,017)	(65.235)	Westshore Terminals	Guidinan Sacris	(955)
11,483	Sun Life Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,826)	(03,233)	Investment Corp	Morgan Stanley	29,771
49,089	Sun Life Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	(60,005)	(34.733)	Wheaton Precious	morgan otamo,	_0,
(43,304)	Suncor Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	71,003	(0.,,,	Metals Corp	Goldman Sachs	(54,681)
(85,992)	SunOpta Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,451	(18,129)	Wheaton Precious		(- ,)
(33,203)	SunOpta Inc	Goldman Sachs	16,305	' ' '	Metals Corp	Morgan Stanley	(36,423)
84,804	Superior Plus Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,405)	261,797	Whitecap Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(84,125)
47,089	Superior Plus Corp	Morgan Stanley	(10,099)	344,879	Whitecap Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(147,730)
66,307	Tamarack Valley Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(13,929)	(13,144)		Morgan Stanley	(4,356)
86,257	Tamarack Valley Energy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(16,044)	32,144	WPT Industrial Real Estate		
(27,109)	TC Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,029)	00.400	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2,572
	TC Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	63,757	28,130	WSP Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	(80,246)
(3,155)	Teck Resources Ltd 'B' Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(181) 66.225	24,974	WSP Global Inc Yamana Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(49,408)
(73,866) (600)	TELUS Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	66,225 106	31,731 81,103	Yamana Gold Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,662) 3,416
	TELUS Corp	Goldman Sachs	(493)	16,142	Yangarra Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,800)
59,082	Teranga Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,682)	21,273	Yangarra Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,610)
29,374	Teranga Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,030)	5,181	Zymeworks Inc	Goldman Sachs	480
21,035	Tervita Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,123	17,942	Zymeworks Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,527
21,936	TFI International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(53,619)		, <del></del>	. 5 2	
95,747	TFI International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(237,512)				(720,045)
	The Green Organic	- ,	• • •		Chile		
,	Dutchman Hol	Goldman Sachs	(20,351)	3,983,642	AES Gener SA	Morgan Stanley	(34,196)
(60, 152)	Thomson Reuters Corp	Morgan Stanley	104,702	3,983,642	Aguas Andinas SA 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(34,196)
(15,787)	Thomson Reuters Corp	Goldman Sachs	19,583	6,805,911	Banco de Chile	Morgan Stanley	(8,766)
					COLOR OF CHIE	wordan olanicy	10.7001
147,038 11,079	Timbercreek Financial Corp Timbercreek Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(27,810) (858)	47,828	CAP SA	Morgan Stanley	(24,281)

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Chile continued				Mexico continued		
133,122	Cia Cervecerias Unidas SA	Morgan Stanley	(20,121)	(169,600)	Controladora Vuela Cia de	0.1.1	44.000
2,948,863 164,218	Colbun SA Embotelladora Andina SA	Morgan Stanley	(3,795)	(653 900)	Aviacion SAB de CV 'A' Controladora Vuela Cia de	Goldman Sachs	11,800
104,210	(Pref) 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(15,987)	(055,300)	Aviacion SAB de CV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	43,089
687,446	Empresas CMPC SA	Morgan Stanley	(104,154)	43,500	Corp Inmobiliaria Vesta SAB		
176,170	Inversiones Aguas	Morgan Stanlov	(15 127)	147 600	de CV	Goldman Sachs	(4,256)
83,665	Metropolitanas SA Inversiones La	Morgan Stanley	(15,137)	147,600	Corp Inmobiliaria Vesta SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(10,943)
00,000	Construccion SA	Morgan Stanley	(53,697)	242,400	Credito Real SAB de CV	worgan otamoy	(10,010)
18,498	Latam Airlines Group SA	Morgan Stanley	1,542		SOFOM ER	Goldman Sachs	4,366
972,860 2,335,816	Parque Arauco SA Ripley Corp SA	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(63,759) (143,484)	490,960	Credito Real SAB de CV SOFOM ER	Morgan Stanley	(12,779)
253,412	Salfacorp SA	Morgan Stanley	(17,789)	103,500	Fibra Uno Administracion	worgan Stanley	(12,779)
123,558	SM Chile SA 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(156)		SA de CV (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,296)
1,096,146	SONDA SA	Morgan Stanley	(50,394)	553,000	Fibra Uno Administracion	Mannan Otania.	(40,000)
			(555,424)	71,257	SA de CV (Reit) Fomento Economico	Morgan Stanley	(16,260)
	Colombia			7 1,207	Mexicano SAB de CV (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(43,132)
25,775	Almacenes Exito SA	Morgan Stanley	(3,487)	71,100	Fomento Economico		,
499,610	Avianca Holdings SA (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	52,520	(339 663)	Mexicano SAB de CV (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(46,372)
3,899,763	Ecopetrol SA	Morgan Stanley	(347,352)	(320,002)	Genomma Lab Internacional SAB de CV 'B'	Goldman Sachs	3,269
			(298,319)	(595,899)	Genomma Lab Internacional	Columbia Caone	0,200
				/	SAB de CV 'B'	Morgan Stanley	23,938
1,798,175	<b>Mexico</b> Alfa SAB de CV 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(119,386)	(17,402) (1,046,120)	Gentera SAB de CV Gentera SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(1,139)
4,524,664	Alfa SAB de CV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(179,326)		GMexico Transportes SAB	worgan Stanley	(27,733)
1,151,133	Alpek SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(118,113)	(3 ,3 3,	de CV '144A'	Goldman Sachs	13,928
814,741	Alpek SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(62,332)	(1,123,591)	GMexico Transportes SAB	Marrier Otrack	100 705
	Alsea SAB de CV Alsea SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	39,894 21,534	46,827	de CV '144A' Gruma SAB de CV 'B'	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	129,765 (25,225)
1,580,760	America Movil SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(5,299)	174,947	Grupo Aeromexico SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(15,601)
1,133,439	America Movil SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(19,182)	150,547	Grupo Aeromexico SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(12,770)
	Arca Continental SAB de CV Arca Continental SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	177,583 313	153,215	Grupo Aeroportuario del Centro Norte SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(26,214)
	Axtel SAB de CV (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	23,853	150,927	Grupo Aeroportuario del	Worgan Stanley	(20,214)
(19,814)		Goldman Sachs	2,656		Centro Norte SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	8,147
(702,574)	Banco del Bajio SA '144A' Banco Santander Mexico	Morgan Stanley	88,010	160,434	Grupo Aeroportuario del	Mannan Otania.	(70.070)
757,575	SA Institucion de Banca			29,533	Pacifico SAB de CV 'B' Grupo Aeroportuario del	Morgan Stanley	(79,978)
	Multiple Grupo Financiero			20,000	Pacifico SAB de CV 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(4,950)
000 000	Santand	Goldman Sachs	(54,198)	(2,255)	Grupo Aeroportuario del		
263,000	Banco Santander Mexico SA Institucion de Banca			(30.285)	Sureste SAB de CV 'B' Grupo Aeroportuario del	Goldman Sachs	1,410
	Multiple Grupo Financiero			(55,265)	Sureste SAB de CV 'B'	Morgan Stanley	25,876
	Santand	Morgan Stanley	(14,162)	(1,631,414)	Grupo Bimbo SAB de CV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	177,975
(4,545,922)	Becle SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	727,316	(57,700)	Grupo Bimbo SAB de CV 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,793
(459,842)	Bolsa Mexicana de Valores SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	11,512	187,525 58,845	Grupo Carso SAB de CV Grupo Carso SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(22,441) (4,796)
(22,907)	Bolsa Mexicana de Valores		,-	21,400	Grupo Cementos de		(1,100)
4 000 047	SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	131	50.700	Chihuahua SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(4,188)
1,822,947 99,900	Cemex SAB de CV (Unit) Cemex SAB de CV (Unit)	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(58,650) (2,812)	53,700	Grupo Cementos de Chihuahua SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(14,043)
10,300	Coca-Cola Femsa SAB de	worgan otanicy	(2,012)	438,497	Grupo Comercial Chedraui	Worgan Stanley	(14,043)
	CV (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,502)	,	SA de CV	Goldman Sachs	(50,814)
28,300	Coca-Cola Femsa SAB de CV (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(0.270)	515,375	Grupo Comercial Chedraui	Mannan Otania.	(50.704)
534,964	Concentradora Fibra	Morgan Stanley	(8,379)	(5,507)	SA de CV Grupo Elektra SAB DE CV	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(52,701) (11,835)
,	Danhos SA de CV (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(32,347)	(64,988)	Grupo Elektra SAB DE CV	Morgan Stanley	116,150
449,588	Concentradora Fibra		(40.054)	242,680	Grupo Financiero Banorte		
(279 937)	Danhos SA de CV (Reit) Concentradora Fibra	Morgan Stanley	(42,851)	278,621	SAB de CV 'O' Grupo Financiero Banorte	Goldman Sachs	(97,165)
(213,331)	Hotelera Mexicana SA			270,021	SAB de CV 'O'	Morgan Stanley	(89,753)
	de CV (Reit) '144A'	Goldman Sachs	4,938	(1,292)	Grupo Financiero Inbursa		(-3,:33)
(340,449)	Concentradora Fibra			(4.400.40.1	SAB de CV 'O'	Morgan Stanley	75
	Hotelera Mexicana SA de CV (Reit) '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(6,391)	(1,138,464)	Grupo Financiero Inbursa SAB de CV 'O'	Goldman Sachs	73,956
(331,879)	Concentradora Hipotecaria	morgan otamey	(0,001)	(124,157)	Grupo GICSA SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	1,160
	SAPI de CV (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	5,781	(330,808)	Grupo GICSA SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	4,023
1,010,284	Consorcio ARA SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(23,768)	(660,415)	Grupo Herdez SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	24,824
969,388	Consorcio ARA SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(21,326)	(4,098)	Grupo Herdez SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	346

[65]

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Mexico continued				Peru		
1,995,312)	Grupo Lala SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	252,281	447	Credicorp Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,941)
	Grupo Lala SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	345,548	7,452	Tahoe Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(149)
	Grupo Mexico SAB de CV 'B'	Goldman Sachs	56,622	537,685	Volcan Cia Minera SAA 'B'	Morgan Stanley	10,596
	Grupo Mexico SAB de CV 'B'	Morgan Stanley	44,905	337,003	Voicaii Cia Williera CAA D	Morgan Stanley	
	Grupo Rotoplas SAB de CV	•	2,869				7,506
, ,	• •	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				,
	Grupo Rotoplas SAB de CV	,	(6,210)		United States		
(35,100)	. ,	Goldman Sachs	1,997	13,795	1-800-Flowers.com Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(580,453)	Grupo Televisa SAB (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,883)			Merrill Lynch	(17,244
1,304,933)	Hoteles City Express SAB	Marra Otrack	40.040	22,640	1-800-Flowers.com Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(28,300
044.050	de CV	Morgan Stanley	43,013	7,851	1-800-Flowers.com Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,277
241,352	Industrias Bachoco SAB			(4,777)	1st Source Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,025
475.000	de CV 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(21,718)	(12,376)	1st Source Corp	Bank of America	
475,938	Industrias Bachoco SAB		,		·	Merrill Lynch	20,792
	de CV 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(83,389)	(1,112)	1st Source Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,246
50,678	Industrias Penoles SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(30,685)		2U Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,654
11,058	Industrias Penoles SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(5,269)	(17,707)		Bank of America	-,
1,769,146)	Infraestructura Energetica			( , - ,		Merrill Lynch	48,856
	Nova SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	364,136	(13,140)	2U Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,765
(33,454)	Infraestructura Energetica			. , ,	3D Systems Corp	Bank of America	17,700
	Nova SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	6,549	(55,7 10)	ob dystems dorp	Merrill Lynch	60,416
281,600	Kimberly-Clark de Mexico			(21,466)	3D Systems Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,732
	SAB de CV 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(10,748)		3M Co	Goldman Sachs	
1,208,900	Kimberly-Clark de Mexico		, , ,	(13,282)			142,949
	SAB de CV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(11,386)	(12,810)		Morgan Stanley	109,556
(92.774)	La Comer SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(418)	(613)	3M Co	Bank of America	0.700
	La Comer SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	48,766	(40.477)	0.01	Merrill Lynch	8,766
1,919,948	Macquarie Mexico Real	morgan otamoj	10,7.00	(12,477)	8x8 Inc	Bank of America	(0.4.00.5
1,010,010	Estate Management SA			()		Merrill Lynch	(21,835
	de CV (Reit) '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(152,790)	(36,786)		Morgan Stanley	(12,507
902,947	Macquarie Mexico Real	Columnan Cachs	(102,730)	(73,384)	8x8 Inc	Goldman Sachs	(116,623)
302,347	•			(126,670)	A. Schulman Inc CVR COM*	Bank of America	
	Estate Management SA	Margan Ctanlay	(100.257)			Merrill Lynch	(54,848)
445 547	de CV (Reit) '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(108,357)	182,383	A10 Networks Inc	Bank of America	
415,517	Megacable Holdings SAB					Merrill Lynch	(52,891)
	de CV (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(111,377)	(4,327)	AAON Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,846
284,711	Megacable Holdings SAB			(29,243)	AAON Inc	Bank of America	
	de CV (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(63,587)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	32,752
	Mexichem SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	42,521	(8,240)	AAON Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,004
(683,300)	Mexichem SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	121,845	28,953	AAR Corp	Goldman Sachs	(65,312
, -,,	Nemak SAB de CV '144A'	Morgan Stanley	78,903	16,703	AAR Corp	Bank of America	(,-:-)
(52,200)	Nemak SAB de CV '144A'	Goldman Sachs	3,607	.0,.00	7 L ( 33.p	Merrill Lynch	(38,751)
807,260	PLA Administradora Industrial			10,940	AAR Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,673)
	S de RL de CV (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(96,142)	2,912	Aaron's Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,980)
1,056,616	PLA Administradora Industrial			(20,919)		Morgan Stanley	35,771
	S de RL de CV (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(102,373)	3,514	Aaron's Inc	Bank of America	33,771
393,567	Prologis Property Mexico SA			3,314	Adions inc		(2,530)
	de CV (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(26,334)	(41 600)	Aaron's Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(2,330)
755,872	Prologis Property Mexico SA		, , ,	(41,099)	Adion's inc		20.022
•	de CV (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(28,940)	(0.707)	A I - I	Merrill Lynch	30,023
270,821	Promotora y Operadora de	J	( -,)	(3,767)	Aaron's Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,780
-,	Infraestructura SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	(113,612)	8,008	Aaron's Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,793)
337,847	Promotora y Operadora de		( )	(7,967)	Abbott Laboratories	Bank of America	= 000
331,041	Infraestructura SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	(93,697)	(00	Althorities and a	Merrill Lynch	5,896
(117 276)	Qualitas Controladora SAB	organ otaniey	(55,551)	(20,608)	Abbott Laboratories	Morgan Stanley	10,098
(117,270)	de CV	Goldman Sachs	(523)	(77,159)	Abbott Laboratories	Goldman Sachs	57,098
(382 470)	Qualitas Controladora SAB	Joidinan Jacils	(323)	10,228	AbbVie Inc	Bank of America	.=
(302,479)	de CV	Morgan Stanlay	39,018			Merrill Lynch	(21,786)
(1 761)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs		(1,059)	AbbVie Inc	Bank of America	
	Regional SAB de CV		1,659			Merrill Lynch	4,660
(961,959)	Regional SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	230,082	(1,847)	AbbVie Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,124
2,673,897)	Telesites SAB de CV	Morgan Stanley	98,049	(42,771)	Abeona Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	63,729
1,406,626)	Telesites SAB de CV	Goldman Sachs	21,413		Abeona Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
	TV Azteca SAB de CV (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	7,130	. , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	26,279
(7,400)	Unifin Financiera SAB de			(42,563)	Abeona Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	74,911
	CV SOFOM ENR	Goldman Sachs	177	(57,427)	Abercrombie & Fitch Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	304,458
(63,888)	Unifin Financiera SAB de			(19,480)	Abercrombie & Fitch Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	170,450
	CV SOFOM ENR	Morgan Stanley	6,848	(6,347)	Abercrombie & Fitch Co 'A'	Bank of America	170,430
257,600	Wal-Mart de Mexico SAB			(0,577)	, action of the control of A	Merrill Lynch	55,536
	de CV	Goldman Sachs	(8,087)	700	Abiomed Inc	•	33,336
1,804,814	Wal-Mart de Mexico SAB		(-/ /	702	Abiomed Inc	Bank of America	4 000
, ,	de CV	Morgan Stanley	(176,182)	047	Abjemed Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,832
		- J. 2 <b>o</b> y		317	Abiomed Inc	Goldman Sachs	827
			884,234				

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	031
	United States continued				United States continued		
(523)	Abiomed Inc	Bank of America		(720)	Adams Resources & Energy Inc		
(0.040)	Abiana ad Ira	Merrill Lynch	1,200	(240)	Adama Danas 8 Farans lan	Merrill Lynch	248
	Abiomed Inc Abiomed Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	6,829 (1,482)	(210)	Adams Resources & Energy Inc Addus HomeCare Corp	Goldman Sachs	72 1,666
, ,	ABM Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	118,265		Addus HomeCare Corp	Bank of America	1,000
(30,380)	ABM Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	58,330	(0,000)	Addus Homeodic Corp	Merrill Lynch	1,468
(53,434)		Bank of America	,	(28,053)	Adesto Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,330
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	100,456	5,399	Adient Plc	Morgan Stanley	432
. , ,	Acacia Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,251	(5,820)	Adient Plc	Morgan Stanley	(460
	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,484	(5,554)	ADMA Biologics Inc	Bank of America	
	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,432	(05.040)	ADMA Bistorios Los	Merrill Lynch	83:
(18,017)	ACADIA Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	30,449	(25,316) 3,622	ADMA Biologics Inc Adobe Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,13
(966)	ACADIA Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,633	5,421	Adobe Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(42,77) (36,91)
117,432	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(180,565)	95,949	ADT Inc	Bank of America	(50,51
61,568	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(92,818)	00,010	7.51 me	Merrill Lynch	(8,63
11,325	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	, , ,	249,703	ADT Inc	Morgan Stanley	(72,41
	, , ,	Merrill Lynch	(18,233)	185,222	ADT Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,58
2,984	Acceleron Pharma Inc	Bank of America		(43,215)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,59
		Merrill Lynch	(5,968)	(147,396)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Bank of America	
1,037	Acceleron Pharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,074)	(47.754)	Adda o Oblada Eduação do	Merrill Lynch	8,84
1,612	Acceleron Pharma Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,062)	(17,751)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,27
(22,426)	Accenture Plc 'A' Accenture Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(3,461)	(15,303)	ADTRAN Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,57
(22,420)	Accenture Fig. A	Merrill Lynch	(53,598)	13,541	Aduro Biotech Inc	Bank of America	6,57
77,029	ACCO Brands Corp	Morgan Stanley	(36,974)	10,041	Addio Biolecti inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,57
,	ACCO Brands Corp	Bank of America	(00,01.1)	9,798	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Morgan Stanley	(108,95
(, ,		Merrill Lynch	75,371	25,131	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,37
(42, 145)	ACCO Brands Corp	Goldman Sachs	32,030	8,094	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Bank of America	, ,
5,665	ACCO Brands Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,305)			Merrill Lynch	(2,82
18,221	Accuray Inc	Bank of America		(7,811)	Advanced Drainage	Bank of America	
04.070		Merrill Lynch	(5,649)	(40.000)	Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch	(6,48
34,072	Accuray Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,562)	(16,383)	Advanced Emissions	Bank of America	
20,266 (53,249)	Accuray Inc Achillion Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(6,080)	(75.078)	Solutions Inc Advanced Emissions	Merrill Lynch	25,06
(33,249)	Achillon Friannaceuticals inc	Merrill Lynch	12,780	(75,076)	Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,02
(2 615)	ACI Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	12,700	(36 451)	Advanced Energy	Bank of America	(24,02
(2,010)	7.01 Worldwide ine	Merrill Lynch	122	(66, 161)	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	138,51
(32,291)	ACI Worldwide Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,365	(4,774)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Bank of America	
(19,610)	ACI Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,141			Merrill Lynch	(4,78
(18,298)	Aclaris Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,847	(51,628)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,43
(29,751)	Aclaris Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(10,225)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,20
(0.000)	A alasia Thassassitian Inc	Merrill Lynch	30,644	28,026	AdvanSix Inc	Bank of America	(00.00
(9,932)	Aclaris Therapeutics Inc ACNB Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	2,980 (1,117)	(56.266)	Adverum Biotechnologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(86,32) (191,08)
10,998	Acorda Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(1,117)	(51,468)	Adverum Biotechnologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(29,85
10,000	Acorda Tricrapedilos inc	Merrill Lynch	(23,756)	47,749	AECOM	Goldman Sachs	(93,59
4,919	Acorda Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,625)	5,837	AECOM	Bank of America	(00,00
1,835	Activision Blizzard Inc	Bank of America	( -,,	.,		Merrill Lynch	(1,56
		Merrill Lynch	(5,817)	7,903	AECOM	Morgan Stanley	(8,97
6,230	Activision Blizzard Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,158	(12,442)	Aegion Corp	Goldman Sachs	17,29
13,776	Activision Blizzard Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,209)	(84,835)	Aegion Corp	Bank of America	
1,323	Actua Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	117,92
(50.077)	A -11 O (A)	Merrill Lynch	(198)	182,482	Aegon NV	Goldman Sachs	(32,84
(53,077)	Actuant Corp 'A'	Bank of America	127.016	88,014	Aegon NV AerCap Holdings NV	Morgan Stanley	(13,20
(44,649)	Actuant Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	127,916 82,154	(51,954) (3,644)	AerCap Holdings NV	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	258,21
(18,597)	·	Goldman Sachs	44,517	(5,044)	Aeroap Holdings IVV	Merrill Lynch	18,11
	Acuity Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	67,507	(36,698)	AerCap Holdings NV	Morgan Stanley	146,05
811	Acuity Brands Inc	Bank of America	,	(10,054)	Aerie Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	,
	-	Merrill Lynch	(13,279)	' '		Merrill Lynch	40,81
3,399	Acuity Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(45,608)	(6,899)	Aerie Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,84
7,063	Acuity Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(92,941)	(2,998)	Aerie Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,61
, ,	Acuity Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,673	217,612	Aerohive Networks Inc	Bank of America	
(38,420)	Acushnet Holdings Corp	Bank of America	00.400	/F 0=5:	A a man dimension at the co	Merrill Lynch	(36,99
(7 770)	Acushnot Holdings Com	Merrill Lynch	29,199	(5,359)	Aerovironment Inc	Bank of America	47.00
(7,779) 25,307	Acushnet Holdings Corp Adamas Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	5,912	(1 51 4)	Aerovironment Inc	Merrill Lynch	17,36
20,307	Auamas Fhamaceuticais Inc	Merrill Lynch	(31,634)	(1,514) 10,151	Aerpio Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,13
109,139	Adamas Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(115,302)	10,101	s. pio i narridocutodio illo	Merrill Lynch	20
32,653	Adamas Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,138)	(22 402)	AES Corp/VA	Morgan Stanley	17,47

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	United States continued				United States continued		
(210,786)	AES Corp/VA	Bank of America	00.400	(6,624)	Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Bank of America	0.040
(9,308)	AES Corp/VA	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	96,136 6,449	(6,522)	Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	3,842 3,783
	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Bank of America	0,449	(16,462)	Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	48,892
-, -	3	Merrill Lynch	(206,929)	11,803	Alaska Air Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,596)
45,817	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(243,288)	5,885	Alaska Air Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,477)
3,686 (81,028)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc Aflac Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(26,207) 14,198	22,318	Albany International Corp 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,183)
	Aflac Inc	Bank of America	11,100	7,016	Albany International Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(13,751)
		Merrill Lynch	1,486	4,282	Albany International Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(25,221)
96,105	AG Mortgage Investment	Bank of America	(114 265)	82	Albemarle Corp	Bank of America	
20,120	Trust Inc (Reit) AG Mortgage Investment	Merrill Lynch	(114,365)	20,291	Albemarle Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(435) (105,565)
	Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(23,943)	(21,870)	Albireo Pharma Inc	Bank of America	, ,
7,096	AG Mortgage Investment		(0.004)	(0.050)		Merrill Lynch	113,943
47,477	Trust Inc (Reit) AGCO Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,264)	(2,050) (8,477)	Alcoa Corp Alcoa Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	6,335
71,711	Ασσο σοιρ	Merrill Lynch	(189,908)	(0,477)	Alcoa Corp	Merrill Lynch	32,721
,	AGCO Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,026)	26,567	Alder Biopharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,922)
836	AGCO Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10)	12,886	Alder Biopharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
117,669	Agenus Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(48,244)	33,138	Alder Biopharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(1,417) (9,279)
48,900	Agenus Inc	Goldman Sachs	(20,049)	(4,085)	Aldeyra Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,552
	Agenus Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22,998)	(7,095)	Aldeyra Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,689
	AgeX Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,668)	(25,555)	Aldeyra Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	12 200
(26,539) (5,332)	Agilent Technologies Inc Agilent Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	41,051 7,305	(7,036)	Alector Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	13,289 33,632
(35,383)	Agilysys Inc	Bank of America	7,000		Alexander & Baldwin Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(50,598)	l 'i		Merrill Lynch	116,918
9,526 7,765	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(19,080)	(5,740)	Alexander's Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	246,390
7,705	Agios Friamiaceuticais inc	Merrill Lynch	(11,725)	(3.489)	Alexander's Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	149,765
3,561	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(19,621)	(2,131)	Alexander's Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	82,480
(202,085)	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	044.744	13,660	Alexandria Real Estate	Bank of America	(2.025)
(57 892)	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	244,741 46,024	24 022	Equities Inc (Reit) Alexandria Real Estate	Merrill Lynch	(3,825)
	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	99,208	21,022	Equities Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(1,693)
		Morgan Stanley	11,344	11,785	Alexandria Real Estate		
	Agree Realty Corp (Reit) AgroFresh Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	6,632	(12.031)	Equities Inc (Reit) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	7,669 165,129
(10,043)	Agror resit Solutions inc	Merrill Lynch	377		Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
1,507	AH Belo Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	136			Merrill Lynch	31,542
9,752	AH Belo Corp 'A'	Bank of America	(070)	100	Alico Inc	Goldman Sachs	11
(5 154)	Air Lease Corp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(878)	4,863	Alico Inc Align Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	292
(0,104)	7th Eddic Golp	Merrill Lynch	11,184	(1,752)	7 light recritiology into	Merrill Lynch	84,430
	Air Lease Corp	Goldman Sachs	252,153	7,035	Alkermes Plc	Goldman Sachs	(10,809)
(139,813) 14,407	Air Lease Corp	Morgan Stanley	151,227	7,922	Alkermes Plc	Morgan Stanley	(14,245)
14,407	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(41,636)	(3,306)	Allakos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9,515
(15,481)	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Goldman Sachs	44,740	(2,542)	Allakos Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,181
	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,356		Allakos Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,852
. , ,	Aircastle Ltd Airgain Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(2,063) 16,107	(915)	Alleghany Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,836
	AK Steel Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	(37,682)	(83,039)	Allegheny Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	67,789
66,381	AK Steel Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	(35,846)	(59,503)	Allegheny Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
. , ,	Akamai Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,705	(162.205)	Allaghany Taghnalagiaa Ina	Merrill Lynch	81,000
. , ,	Akamai Technologies Inc Akcea Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,956 (6,017)	(162,305)		Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	225,792 21,603
	Akcea Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,176		Allegiance Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,786
70,079	Akebia Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(4,304)	Allegiant Travel Co	Goldman Sachs	14,548
2 1/17	Akahia Thoranoutica Inc	Merrill Lynch	(79,890) (3.588)	(12,714)	Allegiant Travel Co	Bank of America	42.072
	Akebia Therapeutics Inc Akorn Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(3,588)	(4,688)	Allegiant Travel Co	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	42,973 8,767
,,500)	-	Merrill Lynch	59,680	38,773	Allegion Plc	Goldman Sachs	(163,376)
	Akorn Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,863	33,672	Allegion Plc	Bank of America	
	Akorn Inc Akoustis Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	7,489 (7,894)	6,638	Allegion Plc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(134,864) (23,942)
	Alamo Group Inc	Bank of America	(1,094)	7,775	Allena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
	•	Merrill Lynch	12,412			Merrill Lynch	(387)
(1,703)	Alamo Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,223	24,089	Allena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,812)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(829)	Allergan Plc	Morgan Stanley	3,394	(30,206)	Altra Industrial Motion Corp	Bank of America	
` ,	Allergan Plc	Goldman Sachs	74,148	(50,200)	Auta maastiai Motori Gorp	Merrill Lynch	105,721
(46,191)	•	Goldman Sachs	45,281	(9,809)	Altria Group Inc	Bank of America	.00,.2.
31,947	Allete Inc	Bank of America		', '	·	Merrill Lynch	24,130
		Merrill Lynch	(17,251)	(17,364)	Altria Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	42,715
6,296	Allete Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,502)	(3,604)	Altria Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,952
(489)	Allete Inc	Bank of America		(23,598)	AMAG Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	44,600
18,557	Allete Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	264 (9,511)	(12,002)	AMAG Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	22,684
,	Allete Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,571	(12,244)	AMAG Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,305
13,568	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Goldman Sachs	(85,339)	(14,655)	Amalgamated Bank 'A'	Goldman Sachs	19,345
	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Bank of America		750	Amazon.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(63,375)
		Merrill Lynch	(48,233)	660	Amazon.com Inc	Bank of America	/·
12,239	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Morgan Stanley	(69,382)	(20.742)	Ambaa Financial Courtain	Merrill Lynch	(55,770)
130,976	Alliant Energy Corp	Bank of America		(36,713) (71,887)	Ambac Financial Group Inc Ambac Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	56,104
40,702	Alliant Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(43,222) (48,854)	(11,001)	Ambac i manciai Group inc	Merrill Lynch	131,553
48,938	Alliant Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(24,993)	(45,056)	Ambac Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	49,303
	Allied Motion Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,537	2,291	Ambarella Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,491)
	Allied Motion Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	16,492	1,899	Ambarella Inc	Bank of America	
(2,762)	Allison Transmission			0.540		Merrill Lynch	(20,300)
	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,972	6,549 188,913	Ambarella Inc Ambev SA ADR	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,747) 49,117
(30,265)	Allison Transmission	0.11	70.000	128,174	Ambey SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	19,226
(15.860)	Holdings Inc Allison Transmission	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	78,689	30,684	AMC Entertainment	worgan otanicy	10,220
(13,009)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	41,259		Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(53,390)
1.522	Allogene Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(13,583)	AMC Entertainment		
,-	3	Merrill Lynch	(3,668)		Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	16,300
16,067	Allogene Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40,303)	(19,212)	AMC Entertainment	O-1d Ob-	22.420
9,878	Allogene Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(28,449)	6,145	Holdings Inc 'A' AMC Entertainment	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	33,429
5,511	Allscripts Healthcare	Maria Otali	(0.007)	0,143	Holdings Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(10,692)
45,197	Solutions Inc Allscripts Healthcare	Morgan Stanley	(3,307)	45,909	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(50,041)
45, 157	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,887)	25,814	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(46,465)
41,067	Allstate Corp/The	Bank of America		81,663	Amdocs Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(152,139)
	·	Merrill Lynch	(12,731)	48,197	Amdocs Ltd	Bank of America	(02.762)
17,108	Allstate Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(24,281)	16,455	Amdocs Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(83,763) (33,954)
38,121	Allstate Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(28,843)	(15,745)		Bank of America	(00,004)
4,132	Ally Financial Inc Ally Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,347)	(3, 3,		Merrill Lynch	(18,579)
131,026	Ally Fillancial Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(20,964)	(1,377)	Amedisys Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,707)
49,895	Ally Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,983)	(700)	Amedisys Inc	Goldman Sachs	(826)
(4,947)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		(5,090)	AMERCO AMERCO	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	78,488
		Merrill Lynch	346	(2,797)	AIVIERCO	Merrill Lynch	58,289
5,330	•		1,013	9,607	Ameren Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,013)
2,118	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	319	34,539	Ameren Corp	Bank of America	,
(2 154)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	151		_	Merrill Lynch	(25,213)
	Alpha & Omega	Columbia Caono	101	25,924	Ameren Corp	Morgan Stanley	(48,737)
( -, ,	Semiconductor Ltd	Goldman Sachs	21,013	(3,726)	Ameresco Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,006
(6,753)	Alpha & Omega			(28,521)	Ameresco Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7,701
(0.070)	Semiconductor Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,769	20,942	America Movil SAB de CV	Columbia Caono	.,
(2,078)	Alphabet Inc 'A'	Bank of America			ADR 'L'	Goldman Sachs	(2,304)
(36.450)	Alphatec Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	128,555 (1,093)	115,478	America Movil SAB de CV		
	Altair Engineering Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(70,236)	12.960	ADR 'L'	Morgan Stanley	(33,209)
	Altair Engineering Inc 'A'	Bank of America		12,960	America's Car-Mart Inc/TX	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(130,507)
,	- <del>-</del>	Merrill Lynch	(763)	4,423	America's Car-Mart Inc/TX	Goldman Sachs	(44,540)
	Altair Engineering Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(19,468)	(1,354)	American Airlines Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,857
,	Alterna Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	13,718	(1,444)	American Airlines Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,281
(∠,∪၁୪)	Alteryx Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,428	21,966	American Assets Trust Inc	Bank of America	/OF :==
(17,845)	Alteryx Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	55,609	E0 006	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(27,457)
18,649	Altice USA Inc 'A'	Bank of America		58,806	American Axle & Manufacturing Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(101,146)
,		Merrill Lynch	(6,341)	48,192	American Axle &	o.i.iii Lyiloii	(101,140)
	A14: L1C A 1 (A)	Morgan Stanley	(7,033)		Manufacturing Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(82,890)
6,394	Altice USA Inc 'A'		. , ,				(,,
,	Altisource Portfolio			34,581	American Axle &		, ,
(5,849)		Morgan Stanley Bank of America	9,358	34,581 71,194		Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(33,544)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
17,541	American Campus			(17,991)	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Bank of America	
	Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(17,190)			Merrill Lynch	63,148
91,089	American Campus			(2,338)	Ameris Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	1,777
	Communities Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(60,119)	(1,943)	Ameris Bancorp	Bank of America	
26,531	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	1,477
		Merrill Lynch	(62,166)	(20,273)		Morgan Stanley	17,232
39,492	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Morgan Stanley	(47,991)	12,154	Ameris Bancorp	Bank of America	
73,245	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Goldman Sachs	(108,795)			Merrill Lynch	(9,237
(61,413)	American Electric Power Co Inc		(00,000)	33,059	Ameris Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(25,920
(0.407)	A i Florido Borros Colleg	Merrill Lynch	(38,383)	41,666	Ameris Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(35,416
	American Electric Power Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,322	11,120	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,782
(15,247)	American Equity Investment	Caldaras Casha	44 000	6,995	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Morgan Stanley	(31,198
(24 504)	Life Holding Co	Goldman Sachs	11,893	34,440	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Bank of America	(17,000
(34,364)	American Equity Investment	Margan Ctanlay	20 200	(1.056)	Amaa National Com	Merrill Lynch	(17,909
(21.012)	Life Holding Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	38,388	(1,856)	Ames National Corp	Bank of America	3,972
(21,012)	American Equity Investment		16 200	(2.127)	Amaa National Com	Merrill Lynch	5,972 6,713
22.760	Life Holding Co	Merrill Lynch	16,389	(3,137)	Ames National Corp	Goldman Sachs	,
33,760	American Express Co	Bank of America	(02 207)	, ,	Ames National Corp Ametek Inc	Morgan Stanley	193
6 546	American Everess Co	Merrill Lynch	(83,387)	4,263		Goldman Sachs	(13,684
6,546	American Express Co	Goldman Sachs	(16,169)	42,579	Ametek Inc	Bank of America	(400.070
38,890	American Financial Group	Bank of America	(FO FO1)	0.170	Amotok Inc	Merrill Lynch	(136,679
(11.071)	Inc/OH	Merrill Lynch	(52,501)	8,178	Ametek Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,943
(11,2/1)	American Homes 4 Rent (Reit) 'A'	Bank of America	(0.054)	7,048	Amgen Inc	Bank of America	(4.4.700
(2 500)	()	Merrill Lynch	(2,254)	2 522	Amgen Inc	Merrill Lynch	(14,730
(2,588)	American Homes 4 Rent	Caldman Casha	(E10)	3,532	o e	Morgan Stanley	(3,345
(0.604)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(518)	8,609	Amgen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,644
(9,694)	American International	Margan Ctanlay	10 006	8,215	Amicus Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
(74 576)	Group Inc American International	Morgan Stanley	12,286	13,925	Amicus Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(11,419 (19,356
(74,570)		Goldman Sachs	64 125				
(450.020)	Group Inc	Bank of America	64,135	(5,386)	Amicus Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,487
(130,030)	American International Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	129,026	4,262 (33,123)	Amicus Therapeutics Inc Amicus Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,026
1.055	American National	Merriii Lyrich	129,020	(33,123)	Affilicus Therapeutics Inc		46.041
1,955	Bankshares Inc	Margan Stanlay	(2.205)	117 151	Amker Technology Inc	Merrill Lynch	46,041
26 316	American National	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(2,385)	447,151	Amkor Technology Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(333,827
20,310	Bankshares Inc	Merrill Lynch	(34,211)	53,606	Amkor Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,199
Ω 731	American National	WEITH LYNCH	(34,211)	14,164	AMN Healthcare Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(37,220
0,731	Bankshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,350)	5,629	AMN Healthcare Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,175
4 767	American National	Bank of America	(11,550)	7,347	Amneal Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
4,707	Insurance Co	Merrill Lynch	(5,959)	7,547	Annied i namaceuticais inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,184
(3 984)	American National	Bank of America	(3,333)	18,533	Amneal Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,607
(3,304)	Insurance Co	Merrill Lynch	4,980	18,375	Amneal Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,499
864	American Public Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,358)	1,620	Amphastar Pharmaceuticals	Worgan Stanley	(21,400
23,086	American Renal Associates	Coldinan Cachs	(1,000)	1,020	Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,046
20,000	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,386)	27,197	Amphastar Pharmaceuticals	Bank of America	(0,040
36 175	American Renal Associates	Coldinan Cachs	(4,000)	27,107	Inc	Merrill Lynch	(52,218
00,170	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,108)	(12,682)	Amphenol Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	70,512
55,520	American Software Inc/GA 'A'	Bank of America	(14,100)	(25,313)	Amphenol Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	73,155
00,020	, anonour conware moror A	Merrill Lynch	(22,763)	17,649	Analog Devices Inc	Bank of America	75,155
(637)	American States Water Co	Goldman Sachs	(255)	17,049	, maiog Devices IIIc	Merrill Lynch	(63,598
(30,320)		Bank of America	(200)	29,406	Analog Devices Inc	Goldman Sachs	(305,597
(50,520)	, anonoan otates water ou	Merrill Lynch	(12,128)	6,494	Analog Devices Inc	Morgan Stanley	(303,397
(36 153)	American Superconductor	WICHINI LYHOH	(12,120)	(5,142)	Anaplan Inc	Bank of America	(10,270
(50, 155)	Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,846	(5, 142)	, mapian into	Merrill Lynch	(15,220
(0.107)	American Superconductor	Bank of America	10,040	4,419	Anaplan Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,760
(0,107)	Corp	Merrill Lynch	7,368	2,970	Anaplan Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,920
(12 142)	American Tower Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	7,500	(3,245)	AnaptysBio Inc	Morgan Stanley	(495
(12,142)	American lower corp (Neit)	Merrill Lynch	(92,036)	(1,419)		Goldman Sachs	4,570
(6 733)	American Vanguard Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,608				4,570
(6,733) (16,186)	American Vanguard Corp	Bank of America	7,000	(11,619)	Andersons IIIV IIIE	Bank of America	35,670
(10,100)	American variguard Corp		10 200	(20 404)	ANGI Homosonicos Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	35,670
10 107	American Wester Wester Calls	Merrill Lynch	18,290	(29,401)	ANGI Homeservices Inc 'A'	Bank of America	A9 E40
12,137	American Water Works Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,398)	(22.022)	ANGI Homosoniosa Ina 'A'	Merrill Lynch	43,513
18,343	American Water Works Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	41,822	(22,033)		Morgan Stanley	14,542
64,264	American Water Works Co Inc	Bank of America	440 500	33,854	AngioDynamics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,229
(4 707)	American Mandard Com	Merrill Lynch	146,522	33,129	AngioDynamics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,415
(4,707)	American Woodmark Corp	Bank of America	05.055	(6,888)	ANI Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	// 0==
(007 :07:		Merrill Lynch	85,055		A 11	Merrill Lynch	(4,959
(327, 192)	Americold Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	,	4,278	Anika Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,139
/aa		Merrill Lynch	(58,895)	5,442	Anika Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,309
	Americold Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	96,488	2,768	Anika Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,250	I		Merrill Lynch	(848

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
49,426	Anixter International Inc	Bank of America		89,564	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(87,502)
		Merrill Lynch	(215,497)	(3,773)		Morgan Stanley	21,668
9,536	Anixter International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,751)		Apple Inc	Goldman Sachs	86,913
11,007	Anixter International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,855)	39,635	Applied Genetic	Bank of America	4.000
(37,523)	Annaly Capital Management Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	27,579	19.790	Technologies Corp/DE Applied Genetic	Merrill Lynch	1,982
(15.382)	ANSYS Inc	Bank of America	21,519	19,790	Technologies Corp/DE	Morgan Stanley	198
(10,002)	7.110 10 110	Merrill Lynch	112,135	82,393	Applied Industrial	Bank of America	100
(9,480)	ANSYS Inc	Goldman Sachs	69,109	]	Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch	(65,914)
(236,080)	Antares Pharma Inc	Bank of America		90,985	Applied Materials Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
		Merrill Lynch	21,247			Merrill Lynch	(203,910)
12,119	Antero Midstream Corp	Bank of America		10,491	Applied Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,321)
00.070	Astron Middleson Occasi	Merrill Lynch	(14,179)	9,407	Applied Materials Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,947)
98,973	Antero Midstream Corp	Morgan Stanley	(125,696)	2,006	Applied Optoelectronics Inc	Bank of America	(2.267)
(4,124)	Antero Midstream Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,999	6,813	Applied Optoelectronics Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(2,267) (1,363)
105,638	Antero Resources Corp	Bank of America	2,999	(1,150)		Bank of America	(1,303)
100,000	Antero resources corp	Merrill Lynch	(189,092)	(1,100)	Aptar Group inc	Merrill Lynch	745
45,363	Antero Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs	(71,522)	(4,737)	AptarGroup Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,204
51,733	Antero Resources Corp	Morgan Stanley	(23,903)	(16,190)	AptarGroup Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,016
(134)	Anthem Inc	Morgan Stanley	186	34,049	Aptinyx Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,658)
(2,150)	Anthem Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,856)	8,424	Aptinyx Inc	Bank of America	
740	Anthem Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,334			Merrill Lynch	(272)
2,939	Anthem Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,528)	56,096	Aptinyx Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,189)
47,274	Anworth Mortgage Asset	Bank of America	(44.055)	(20,219)	•	Goldman Sachs	190,867
20.027	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(14,655)	(4,197)		Goldman Sachs	(1,234) 491
30,037	Anworth Mortgage Asset Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9,311)	(4,444) (16,356)	. ,	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(2,944)
42,671	Anworth Mortgage Asset	Goldman Sacris	(9,511)	(38,379)	Aqua America Inc	Bank of America	(2,344)
12,07 1	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,961)	(00,070)	, iqua , imonoa mo	Merrill Lynch	(6,908)
59,849	AO Smith Corp	Bank of America	(=,==:)	(49,096)	Aqua Metals Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,364
	·	Merrill Lynch	(340,616)	(125,703)		Morgan Stanley	(3,771)
22,281	AO Smith Corp	Goldman Sachs	(103,547)	(122,266)	Aramark	Morgan Stanley	(424,689)
19,148	AO Smith Corp	Morgan Stanley	(50,959)	(146,332)		Goldman Sachs	(493,418)
	Aon Plc	Morgan Stanley	3,099	5,723	Aravive Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,804)
(2,713)	Aon Plc	Bank of America	(2.206)	10,186	Aravive Inc	Morgan Stanley	509
(23,767)	Aon Pla	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,386) (23,800)	123,637 158,052	Arbor Realty Trust Inc (Reit) Arbor Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(66,146)
	Apache Corp	Goldman Sachs	40,264	130,032	Alboi Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(174,647)
	Apache Corp	Morgan Stanley	37,166	(33,322)	Arbutus Biopharma Corp	Bank of America	(17 1,017)
71,526	Apartment Investment &	Bank of America	,	(55,522)		Merrill Lynch	19,993
	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(53,717)	213,690	ARC Document Solutions Inc	Bank of America	
66,266	Apartment Investment &					Merrill Lynch	(40,601)
	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(49,699)	(4,382)	ArcBest Corp	Bank of America	
136,532	Apartment Investment &					Merrill Lynch	17,966
0.050	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(160,910)	(173,508)	Arch Capital Group Ltd	Bank of America	(40.000)
3,856	Apellis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	0.000	F 220	Arch Cool Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(19,086)
9,125	Apellis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	8,869 20,988	5,338	Arch Coal Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(29,786)
15,084	Apergy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(25,492)	5,608	Arch Coal Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(16,039)
20,736	Apergy Corp	Bank of America	(20,402)	14,325	Arch Coal Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(79,933)
20,.00	, he. 3) ce. b	Merrill Lynch	(125,868)	78,576	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Bank of America	(. 0,000)
5,878	Apergy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(35,679)			Merrill Lynch	(225,513)
3,744	Apogee Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,703)	67,620	Archrock Inc	Bank of America	
2,949	Apogee Enterprises Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,142)			Merrill Lynch	(71,677)
(40,274)	Apollo Commercial Real			46,105	Archrock Inc	Morgan Stanley	(29,968)
/FO ::=:	Estate Finance Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	13,693	66,487	Archrock Inc	Goldman Sachs	(70,476)
(58,465)	Apollo Commercial Real	Bank of America	40.070	(100,269)		Goldman Sachs	13,146
(4 102)	Estate Finance Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	19,878	(112,151)	Arconic Inc	Bank of America	15 900
	Apollo Medical Holdings Inc Appfolio Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	4,758	(209,408)	Arconic Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	15,809 100,146
(3,314)	Apploto the A	Merrill Lynch	(18,069)	22,037	Arcosa Inc	Goldman Sachs	(42,752)
(8.091)	Appfolio Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(15,697)	4,349	Arcosa Inc	Bank of America	(72,102)
	Appfolio Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,724	1,515		Merrill Lynch	(8,437)
(3,675)	• •	Goldman Sachs	(6,523)	2,573	Arcosa Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,657)
(19,598)		Bank of America	, , ,	(4,876)		Bank of America	,
,		Merrill Lynch	(34,786)			Merrill Lynch	1,242
(3,955)		Morgan Stanley	(4,212)	(1,530)		Goldman Sachs	2,056
71,746	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(8,609)		Morgan Stanley	14,452
11,874	Apple Heeritelity In - (D-it)	Merrill Lynch	(63,863)	14,608	Arcus Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	/AF 777\
11 8 / /1	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(6,674)			Merrill Lynch	(15,777)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
.c.ug		Counterparty	002	riolanig		oounio puit,	
	United States continued				United States continued		
, -	Arcus Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,442)	12,245	Artisan Partners Asset		(10.10
,	Arcus Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,507)	0.054	Management Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(18,49
9,397	Ardagh Group SA	Bank of America	0.404	8,851	Artisan Partners Asset	Bank of America	(40.50
00.000	Autoric Orac o OA	Merrill Lynch	2,161	00.000	Management Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(10,59
	Ardagh Group SA	Goldman Sachs	7,043	39,693	Asbury Automotive Group Inc	Bank of America	(405.50
	Ardagh Group SA	Morgan Stanley	(14,985)	40.005	A = b A t = = ti C l = -	Merrill Lynch	(165,52
32,962	Ardelyx Inc	Bank of America	(10.449)	10,025	Asbury Automotive Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,80
02 726	Ardolog Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(19,448)	(116,890)	Ascena Retail Group Inc	Bank of America	35,65
	Ardelyx Inc Ardmore Shipping Corp	Goldman Sachs	(49,398) (45,674)	7,176	ASGN Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(21,22
	Ardmore Shipping Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,687)	22,850	ASGN Inc	Bank of America	(21,22
	Ardmore Shipping Corp	Bank of America	(2,007)	22,000	ACCIVING	Merrill Lynch	(149,66
00,000	Authore emphing corp	Merrill Lynch	(19,218)	9,221	ASGN Inc	Goldman Sachs	(54,07
(4,269)	Arena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(13,210)	15,151	Ashford Hospitality Trust Inc	Goldman Gachs	(34,07
(4,200)	7 Teria i Harriaceaticais irie	Merrill Lynch	11,697	10,101	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(13,48
(4 172)	Arena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,962	(905)	Ashford Inc	Bank of America	(10,40
( , ,	Arena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,565	(300)	Admora me	Merrill Lynch	2,92
. , ,	Ares Commercial Real	Bank of America	0,000	(11,832)	Ashford Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,58
107,721	Estate Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(55,088)			Morgan Stanley	(18
8,460	Ares Commercial Real	Worm Lynon	(00,000)	12,015	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	25,47
0,400	Estate Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,384)		Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,33
(36 591)	Argan Inc	Bank of America	(0,004)	15,396	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,39
(00,001)	, agair mo	Merrill Lynch	116.359	67,292	Aspen Aerogels Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,42
(1 333)	Argan Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,512	12,095	Aspen Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,23
	Argo Group International	Columna Cacino	2,012	(19,713)	Aspen Technology Inc	Bank of America	(4,20
(0,000)	Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	30,511	(10,7 10)	Alapan realmelegy me	Merrill Lynch	6.90
1,522	Arista Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,236)	(8 851)	Assembly Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,70
,	Arista Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,885)		Assembly Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,19
	Arlington Asset Investment	morgan otamoj	(1.,000)	(76,184)	Assertio Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	,
00,.00	Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(30,399)	(. 0, . 0 .)	7.000rub 7.110rupbuude 1110	Merrill Lynch	69,32
14,265	Arlo Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,061)	30,027	Associated Banc Corp	Goldman Sachs	(62,04
	Arlo Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,331)	194,745	Associated Banc Corp	Bank of America	(02,0
	Armada Hoffler Properties		(1,221)		т	Merrill Lynch	(418,70
0.,.00	In (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(10,077)	7,928	Associated Banc Corp	Morgan Stanley	(8,58
90,565	Armada Hoffler Properties	Bank of America	(10,011)	· '	Associated Capital Group	Bank of America	(0,00
,	In (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(20,830)	, , ,	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	4,47
103,949	Armada Hoffler Properties	, ,	( -,,	(830)	Associated Capital Group	, ,	,
•	In (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(23,908)	, ,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	83
41,621	ARMOUR Residential Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, , ,	11,224	Assurant Inc	Goldman Sachs	51,8
	, ,	Merrill Lynch	(63,264)	(10,162)	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Bank of America	
(1,874)	Armstrong Flooring Inc	Goldman Sachs	(225)	, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	17,78
(11,702)	Armstrong Flooring Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,439	(1,955)	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Goldman Sachs	3,42
(13,892)	Armstrong World Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,224)	12,706	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(22,2
(48, 245)	Armstrong World Industries Inc	Bank of America	, , ,	8,487	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,3)
	-	Merrill Lynch	(25,087)	(9,518)	Astec Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,3
(6,642)	Armstrong World Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,657)	(76,868)	Astec Industries Inc	Bank of America	
(17,936)	ArQule Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,560	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	164,49
(46,711)	ArQule Inc	Bank of America		(11,965)	Astronics Corp	Morgan Stanley	26,4
		Merrill Lynch	(28,027)	(8,567)	Astronics Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,8
(5,571)	ArQule Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,343)	(9,196)	AstroNova Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,2
(7,715)	Array BioPharma Inc	Bank of America		(6,188)	AstroNova Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1:
	•	Merrill Lynch	(36,569)	(28,638)	Asure Software Inc	Bank of America	
(41,218)	Arrow Electronics Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	13,46
		Merrill Lynch	203,411	(16,577)	Asure Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,6
(16,954)	Arrow Electronics Inc	Morgan Stanley	43,572	(11,448)	At Home Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	41,78
(61,987)	Arrow Electronics Inc	Goldman Sachs	311,175	(20,061)	At Home Group Inc	Bank of America	
(11,659)	Arrow Financial Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	73,2
		Merrill Lynch	14,107	(14,149)	At Home Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,60
(10,266)	Arrowhead Pharmaceuticals	•	•		AT&T Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,30
•	Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40,509)	(115,201)	AT&T Inc	Bank of America	
3,914	Artesian Resources Corp 'A'	Bank of America		' ' '		Merrill Lynch	42,62
	•	Merrill Lynch	705	4,050	Atara Biotherapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,2
5,290	Artesian Resources Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	963	4,190	Atara Biotherapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,5
7,733	Artesian Resources Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(11,136)	(3,858)	Atara Biotherapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,7
. ,	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Bank of America	•	6,520	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Bank of America	
	•		126,049	· ·	5	Merrill Lynch	(12,6
		Merrill Lynch	120,040				
77,808	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Goldman Sachs	28,484	20,147	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(39,0
77,808 17,583	Arthur J Gallagher & Co Arthur J Gallagher & Co	•		20,147 (11,190)	Athene Holding Ltd 'A' Athene Holding Ltd 'A'		

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USE
o.ug	·	ocumorpuity	002	riolaling		- Country	002
	United States continued				United States continued		
(37,337)	Athenex Inc	Bank of America	(44.040)	2,889	Avalara Inc	Morgan Stanley	(982
(27.646)	Athonov Inc	Merrill Lynch	(11,948)	(1,238)	Avalara Inc	Morgan Stanley	421
(27,646) 202,305	Athenex Inc Athersys Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,244)	(6,156)	AvalonBay Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(677
202,303	Attiersys inc	Merrill Lynch	(34,392)	(4 289)	AvalonBay Communities	Bank of America	(077
145,283	Athersys Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,698)	(1,200)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(472
36,862	Atkore International Group Inc	Bank of America	( ,,	(548)	AvalonBay Communities	,	`
		Merrill Lynch	(57,873)		Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,370
30,260	Atlantic Capital Bancshares Inc		(19,972)		Avangrid Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,713
71,821	Atlantic Capital Bancshares Inc		(47.400)	(73,975)	Avangrid Inc	Bank of America	10.10
E 07E	Atlantia Canital Danasharaa Ina	Merrill Lynch	(47,402)	(36 330)	Avanarid Inc	Merrill Lynch	18,494
5,875 71,673	Atlantic Capital Bancshares Inc Atlantic Power Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,174) (12,543)	(36,220) (16,262)	Avangrid Inc Avanos Medical Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	20,283 80,422
50,976	Atlantic Power Corp	Bank of America	(12,040)	(9,003)	Avanos Medical Inc	Morgan Stanley	38,983
00,010	, martie i ewer eerp	Merrill Lynch	(4,843)	(37,854)	Avanos Medical Inc	Bank of America	00,000
68,306	Atlantic Power Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,489)	( , , , , ,		Merrill Lynch	219,17
(172,259)	Atlantic Union Bankshares	Bank of America		(2,586)	Avaya Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
	Corp	Merrill Lynch	420,312			Merrill Lynch	7,448
(35,783)	Atlantic Union Bankshares			(68,827)	Avaya Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	191,759
(40.404)	Corp	Goldman Sachs	76,236	(42,526)	Avaya Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	82,926
(18,131)	Atlantic Union Bankshares Corp	Morgan Stanley	43,231	(6,665)	Avedro Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,866
665	Atlas Air Worldwide	Worgan Stanley	45,251	(1,991)	Avedro Inc	Goldman Sachs	557
000	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,403)	(20,808)	Avedro Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,699
2,340	Atlas Air Worldwide		(1,122)	(8,616)	Avery Dennison Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,80
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,073)	(1,153)	Avery Dennison Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,71
4,204	Atlas Financial Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(442)	(57,730)	Avid Bioservices Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,196
6,406	Atlas Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(25,668)	Avid Technology Inc	Bank of America	
E 070	Atlan Financial Haldinas Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,154)	(4.4.445)	Asia Dudant Consulta	Merrill Lynch	25
5,972	Atlas Financial Holdings Inc Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(1,076) 3,252	(14,415)	Avis Budget Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	60,975
16,409	Atmos Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,969)	(20,105)	Avis Budget Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,897
,	ATN International Inc	Bank of America	(1,000)	(4,966)	Avis Budget Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,686
( , - ,		Merrill Lynch	46,735	133,390	Avista Corp	Bank of America	,,,,,
6,771	AtriCure Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(160,068
		Merrill Lynch	(203)	1,038	Avista Corp	Morgan Stanley	(45)
8,118	AtriCure Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,598)	30,144	Avista Corp	Goldman Sachs	(35,808
7,077 (226)	Atrion Corn	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(212)	(58,689)	Avnet Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	93,902
` ,	Atrion Corp Atrion Corp	Bank of America	2,549	(55,011)	Avnet Inc	Merrill Lynch	143,02
(555)	Autori Gorp	Merrill Lynch	7,956	(41.031)	Avnet Inc	Goldman Sachs	106.68
(113)	Atrion Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,966	( , ,	Avrobio Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,76
7,687	aTyr Pharma Inc	Bank of America			AVX Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(115)			Merrill Lynch	42,32
9,433	Audentes Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(20,905)		AVX Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,739
8,426	Audentes Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,355)	21,373	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,41
(7,320) 2,598	Audentes Therapeutics Inc Autodesk Inc	Morgan Stanley	16,104	12,162 3,062	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(15,93) (5,66)
2,596	Autodesk Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(33,358)	(13,527)	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Goldman Sachs	25,02
5,244	Autodesk Inc	Goldman Sachs	(67,333)	(9,237)	Axcelis Technologies Inc	Bank of America	25,02
500	Autodesk Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,775)	(0,20.7	, atomic room rongree mic	Merrill Lynch	20,22
	Autoliv Inc	Bank of America	(-, -,	(11,215)	Axcelis Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	24,56
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	326,511	(152,568)	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(147,75
(10,594)	Autoliv Inc	Goldman Sachs	100,007	(103,848)	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	
(55,758)	Autoliv Inc	Morgan Stanley	147,201	/== ===		Merrill Lynch	(101,77
20,614	Automatic Data Processing Inc	Bank of America	0.400	(59,086)	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,31
627	Automotic Data Processing Inc.	Merrill Lynch	9,482	(16,800)	Axogen Inc	Bank of America	26.06
637 20,434	Automatic Data Processing Inc Automatic Data Processing Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(2,255) 2,779	(6,920)	Axogen Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	36,96 5,60
1,152	AutoNation Inc	Bank of America	2,110		Axon Enterprise Inc	Bank of America	3,00
.,.02		Merrill Lynch	161	(5,57.5)	p.,ooo	Merrill Lynch	(11,05
1,720	AutoNation Inc	Morgan Stanley	(413)	(23,126)	Axon Enterprise Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,98
5,246	AutoNation Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,899)	(12,215)	Axon Enterprise Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,95
3,195	AutoZone Inc	Goldman Sachs	129,853	(5,685)	Axonics Modulation	Bank of America	
1,903	AutoZone Inc	Morgan Stanley	(45,539)	/	Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch	(4,09
11,213	Avalara Inc	Goldman Sachs	294	(420)	Axonics Modulation	Margan Ctanler	(50
(1,611)	Avalara Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(226)	(90,665)	Technologies Inc Axos Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(58)
(5,590)	Avalara Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,698	(30,005)	ANDS I IIIAIIDIAI IIID	Merrill Lynch	155,94
3,709	Avalara Inc	Bank of America	1,000	(14,163)	Axos Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	24,36
,		Merrill Lynch	519		Axos Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	40,55

[73]

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		_		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(9,688)	AXT Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12,788	(76,204)	Bank of New York Mellon Corp/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	299,482
(74,078)	AXT Inc	Goldman Sachs	97,783	12,215	Bank of New York Mellon	Bank of America	,
(75,520)		Morgan Stanley	42,291	(4.047)	Corp/The	Merrill Lynch	(15,713
7,104 24,227	AZZ Inc B&G Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(34,845) (29,557)	(4,047)	Bank of Princeton/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,966
29,675	B&G Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33,533)	(8,614)	Bank of Princeton/The	Morgan Stanley	(8,097
(11,677)	B&G Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,533	(9,640)	Bank OZK	Goldman Sachs	23,232
	B. Riley Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,353)	(898)	Bank OZK	Morgan Stanley	2,209
(120,970)	B. Riley Financial Inc	Bank of America	(96,776)	52,629 463	Bank OZK Bank7 Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(129,467
(7.034)	B. Riley Financial Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(96,776) (1,342)	403	Bank/ Corp	Merrill Lynch	(141
	Babcock & Wilcox	Bank of America	(1,042)	49,261	BankFinancial Corp	Bank of America	(171)
, , ,	Enterprises Inc	Merrill Lynch	(97)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(26,108
(235,730)	Babcock & Wilcox			63,341	BankFinancial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(33,571
(7.700)	Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	(966)	31,015	BankFinancial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(10,855
(7,782)	Badger Meter Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,167	(37,247) (256,972)	BankUnited Inc BankUnited Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	45,814 382,888
(27,166)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Bank of America	1,107	(66,275)	BankUnited Inc	Bank of America	
(=:,::=)		Merrill Lynch	50,800	(55,=:5)		Merrill Lynch	98,750
(2,521)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Goldman Sachs	4,714	(2,343)	Bankwell Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,706
(4,676)	Balchem Corp	Bank of America		(64,299)	Bankwell Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	
(7,594)	Balchem Corp	Merrill Lynch	28,337 50,842	(7.306)	Bankwell Financial Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	61,406 6,977
(7,394)	Balchem Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	41.196	141,890	Banner Corp	Bank of America	
9,730	Ball Corp	Bank of America	,	,	Бао. Сс.р	Merrill Lynch	(306,482
	·	Merrill Lynch	(15,860)	9,249	Banner Corp	Morgan Stanley	(20,533
(22,670)	Ball Corp	Bank of America		(38,509)	Bar Harbor Bankshares	Bank of America	
10 100	Dall Carr	Merrill Lynch	36,952	(40.500)	Deallaries Deallaries	Merrill Lynch	94,732
16,482 47,973	Ball Corp Ball Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(9,755) (78,196)	(19,568) (2,561)	Bar Harbor Bankshares Bar Harbor Bankshares	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	48,137 5,916
(67,942)	Banc of California Inc	Bank of America	(70,100)	25,942	Barnes & Noble Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,703
(- ,- ,		Merrill Lynch	37,368	12,636	Barnes & Noble Education Inc	Bank of America	• •
, ,	Banc of California Inc	Goldman Sachs	446			Merrill Lynch	(8,845
(54,855)	BancFirst Corp	Bank of America	126 500	41,603	Barnes & Noble Education Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,313
(27,067)	BancFirst Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	136,589 67,397	51,389	Barnes & Noble Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(52,417
40,336	Banco Bradesco SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	43,966	32,019	Barnes & Noble Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,773
176,689	Banco Bradesco SAADR	Morgan Stanley	130,750	155,473	Barnes & Noble Inc	Goldman Sachs	(158,582
2,231	Banco de Chile ADR	Morgan Stanley	(982)	(4,524)	Barnes Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,378
26,046	Banco Santander Brasil	Calduras Casha	22.020	(9,565)	Barnes Group Inc	Bank of America	25.00
146,738	SA ADR Banco Santander Brasil	Goldman Sachs	22,920	9,013	Barnes Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	35,964
140,700	SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	118,858	3,010	Barries Group inc	Merrill Lynch	(33,889
(4,404)	Banco Santander Chile ADR	Goldman Sachs	3,523	4,918	Barnes Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,492
. , ,	Banco Santander Chile ADR	Morgan Stanley	36,973	7,322		Morgan Stanley	(27,238
(20,393)	Banco Santander SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	2,549	(4,980)	Barnes Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,608
(26,021) (14,291)	Bancolombia SA ADR Bancolombia SA ADR	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	42,154 (2,001)	1,005	Barrett Business Services Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,603
53,669	Bancorp Inc/The	Bank of America	(2,001)	508	Barrett Business Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,327
,		Merrill Lynch	(39,983)	1,549	Barrett Business Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,03
62,526	Bancorp Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(46,160)	4,500	Basic Energy Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(720
53,210	Bancorp Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(38,952)	91,133	Basic Energy Services Inc	Bank of America	(00.44)
13,525 213,951	BancorpSouth Bank BancorpSouth Bank	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(18,664)	11,167	Bassett Furniture Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(60,148
213,931	Bancorpooutii Bank	Merrill Lynch	(331,624)	11,107	Bassett Furniture industries inc	Merrill Lynch	(23,227
44,242	BancorpSouth Bank	Goldman Sachs	(68,575)	7,058	Bassett Furniture Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,68
175,321)	Bank of America Corp	Morgan Stanley	317,331	14,071	Bassett Furniture Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,056
(43,805)	Bank of America Corp	Goldman Sachs	70,526	5,079	Bausch Health Cos Inc	Bank of America	(00.00)
155,158	Bank of Commerce Holdings	Bank of America	(49,000)	20.644	Pausah Haalth Cas Inc	Merrill Lynch	(22,60)
43,749	Bank of Commerce Holdings	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(48,099) (13,562)	20,644 1,726	Bausch Health Cos Inc Bausch Health Cos Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(86,804 (6,23)
43,749 37,131	Bank of Commerce Holdings	Morgan Stanley	(13,562) (14,852)	(16,203)	Baxter International Inc	Bank of America	(0,23
37,959	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Goldman Sachs	(116,914)	(.5,250)		Merrill Lynch	42,12
33,226	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Morgan Stanley	(128,917)	5,517	Baycom Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,76
41,239	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Bank of America	(407.047)	4,243	Baycom Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,29
Q 650	Rank of Marin Pansara	Merrill Lynch	(127,947)	22,206	BB&T Corp	Goldman Sachs	(16,65
8,650 21,216	Bank of Marin Bancorp Bank of New York Mellon	Goldman Sachs	(10,639)	79,032	BB&T Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(59,27
,	Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(25,583)	58,559	BB&T Corp	Morgan Stanley	(125,90

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
noluling	Description	Counterparty	030	пошіну	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
12,121	BCB Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		(52,010)	BioCryst Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(4,848)			Merrill Lynch	239,24
2,035	BCB Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(814)	(18,684)	BioDelivery Sciences	Bank of America	
4,191	BCB Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,257)	/	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,34
6,638	Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,923)	(15,568)	Biogen Inc	Morgan Stanley	217,79
(21,637)		Goldman Sachs	81,355	(4,053)	Biohaven Pharmaceutical	0.11	04.44
(3,837)		Morgan Stanley	10,360	(4.200)	Holding Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	21,18
452	Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Bank of America	(1.700)	(4,309)	Biohaven Pharmaceutical	Margan Ctanlay	22.6
5,243	Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,700) (19,714)	(3,360)	Holding Co Ltd BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	22,64
(20,540)	Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Bank of America	(13,7 14)	(3,300)	Dioivianin Frianniaceuticai inc	Merrill Lynch	14,02
(20,040)	Beacon Rooming Supply inc	Merrill Lynch	77,230	(23,268)	BioSpecifics Technologies Corp	Bank of America	14,02
2,769	Beasley Broadcast Group	Wichin Lyrion	11,200	(20,200)	Bioopeoilles realifologies corp	Merrill Lynch	197,3
2,700	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(941)	(4,220)	BioSpecifics Technologies Corp	Goldman Sachs	35,78
11,030	Beazer Homes USA Inc	Bank of America	(011)	(14,393)	BioTelemetry Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,30
,	20020	Merrill Lynch	(12,023)	(2,759)	BioTelemetry Inc	Bank of America	.0,0
2,552	Beazer Homes USA Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,250)	( , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	9,40
(39,018)	Becton Dickinson and Co	Bank of America	( , ,	(3,786)	BioTelemetry Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,8
(,,		Merrill Lynch	(330,873)	(272,630)	BioTime Inc	Bank of America	-,-
(23,079)	Becton Dickinson and Co	Goldman Sachs	(98,163)	` , ,		Merrill Lynch	40,8
(8,984)		Morgan Stanley	8,078	(85,028)	BioTime Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,6
10,562		Goldman Sachs	(27,461)	2,850	BJ's Restaurants Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,2
102	Belden Inc	Bank of America	, , ,	41,662	BJ's Wholesale Club	Bank of America	•
		Merrill Lynch	(595)		Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(64,1
5,927	Belden Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,441)	9,355	BJ's Wholesale Club	-	•
8,149	Belden Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,705)		Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,2
17,597	Bellicum Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,309)	78,056	Black Hills Corp	Goldman Sachs	(90,3
8,002	Benchmark Electronics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,652)	31,436	Black Hills Corp	Bank of America	
15,764	Benefitfocus Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(29,6
		Merrill Lynch	(49,657)	16,517	Black Hills Corp	Morgan Stanley	(32,5
33,287	Benefitfocus Inc	Morgan Stanley	(67,229)	32,221	Black Knight Inc	Bank of America	
20,391	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	48,0
		Merrill Lynch	(92,167)	66,937	Black Knight Inc	Goldman Sachs	99,7
1,123	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(5,076)	23,022	Black Knight Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,5
(7,083)	Berkshire Hills Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		(27,726)	Blackbaud Inc	Bank of America	
0.470	B 1 1: 100 B	Merrill Lynch	5,854	(5.700)	8	Merrill Lynch	98,9
6,176	Berkshire Hills Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,558)	(5,700)	Blackbaud Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,0
(235)		Morgan Stanley	291	(2,633)	Blackbaud Inc Blackline Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,4
(58,825)	Berry Global Group Inc	Bank of America	77.049		Blackline Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,9
(34,727)	Berry Global Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	77,948 18,120	(4,871)	Blackstone Mortgage	Morgan Stanley	7,3
(18,465)		Goldman Sachs	26,959	(0,401)	Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,4
23,032	Berry Pete Corp	Bank of America	20,959	(2.535)	Blackstone Mortgage	Guidinan Sacris	3,4
25,052	Berry Fete Corp	Merrill Lynch	(11,286)	(2,333)	Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,8
20.854	Berry Pete Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10,535)	35,910	Blackstone Mortgage	Worgan Stanley	1,0
6,077	Berry Pete Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,856)	33,310	Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(19,0
4,341	Best Buy Co Inc	Bank of America	(2,000)	58,370	Blackstone Mortgage	Bank of America	(13,0
1,011	Book Bay Go ino	Merrill Lynch	(20,620)	00,070	Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(30,9
5,103	Best Buy Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,239)	34,234	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,8
6,422	Best Buy Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,917)	11,609	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,6
(2,453)	•	Morgan Stanley	4,186	52,639	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Bank of America	(5,6
(2,646)	•	Goldman Sachs	3,374	,		Merrill Lynch	(48,9
(40,203)	BG Staffing Inc	Bank of America	-,-	(44,873)	Blucora Inc	Bank of America	( - / -
, ,	S .	Merrill Lynch	140,308	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	10,3
(34,075)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7,754	(16,868)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Bank of America	
225,901)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	Bank of America		, , ,		Merrill Lynch	99,0
		Merrill Lynch	56,475	(18,629)	BlueLinx Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(19,219)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(578)	' '	-	Merrill Lynch	61,6
4,003	Big Lots Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,033)	(19,485)	BlueLinx Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	64,4
92	Biglari Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(7,829)	BlueLinx Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	21,9
		Merrill Lynch	(3,037)	(2,342)	Blueprint Medicines Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,1
85	Biglari Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,806)	(3,463)	Blueprint Medicines Corp	Morgan Stanley	16,3
56	Biglari Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,528)	(9,461)	Blueprint Medicines Corp	Bank of America	
3,245	Biglari Holdings Inc 'B'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	10,2
		Merrill Lynch	(44,878)	2,243	Bluerock Residential	Bank of America	
1,085	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(12,563)		Growth Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	7
1,287	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	Bank of America		17,346	Bluerock Residential		
	B. B. H. J. J. J. J. J.	Merrill Lynch	(14,400)		Growth Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,9
8,373	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(100,601)	39,007	Bluerock Residential		.=
(6,579)	Bio-Techne Corp	Bank of America			Growth Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(2,3

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
76,286	BMC Stock Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(77,254)		Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(193,004)		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	196,225
53,655	BMC Stock Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(135,747)	231,401	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(20,689)
12,846	BMC Stock Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,471)	25,777	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(2,578)
(14,570) (2,405)		Goldman Sachs	33,237	459,040	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(44.244)
(2,405)	Boeing Co/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,330	17,595	Braskem SA ADR	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(41,314) 31,671
(15,923)	Boeing Co/The	Morgan Stanley	127,993	13,047	Braskem SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	31,071
5,287	Boingo Wireless Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,075)	(211.251)	BRF SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	67,600
1,615	Boingo Wireless Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,070)	(38,061)	BRF SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	23,978
25,850	Boise Cascade Co	Bank of America	(1,010)	(139,639)	Bridge Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	20,010
20,000	20.00 0000000 00	Merrill Lynch	(108,053)	(100,000)	Zinago Zamoo.p mo	Merrill Lynch	198,287
81,457	Boise Cascade Co	Goldman Sachs	(340,490)	44,864	Bridgewater Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,346)
3,111	Boise Cascade Co	Morgan Stanley	(6,253)	43,902	Bridgewater Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,219)
13,707	BOK Financial Corp	Bank of America		139,134	Bridgewater Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	,
	•	Merrill Lynch	(67,438)		•	Merrill Lynch	(4,174)
10,770	BOK Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(52,988)	17,066	Briggs & Stratton Corp	Bank of America	
(22,424)	Bonanza Creek Energy Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(26,111)
		Merrill Lynch	122,435	2,365	Briggs & Stratton Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,618)
. , ,	Bonanza Creek Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	70,429	2,041	Briggs & Stratton Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,327)
	Bonanza Creek Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,884	4,661	Bright Horizons Family		
	Booking Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,671	0.400	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,797
(553)	Booking Holdings Inc	Bank of America	75.400	8,430	Bright Horizons Family	Bank of America	00.044
(151)	Dooking Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	75,169 3,858	4 402	Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch	28,241
3,191	Booking Holdings Inc Boot Barn Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley		4,183	Bright Horizons Family Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,507
62,859	Booz Allen Hamilton	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(12,860)	(24,466)	Brightcove Inc	Bank of America	5,507
02,039	Holding Corp	Merrill Lynch	94,855	(24,400)	Brightcove inc	Merrill Lynch	489
21,808	Booz Allen Hamilton	Wierrin Lyrich	34,000	(10,340)	Brightcove Inc	Goldman Sachs	207
2.,000	Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	19,522	(71,368)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	143,731
27,258	Booz Allen Hamilton	oolaman oadno	.0,022	(19,505)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	34,094
,	Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	6,269	(45,380)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Bank of America	,,,,
43,102	BorgWarner Inc	Bank of America			-	Merrill Lynch	77,497
		Merrill Lynch	(64,653)	(24,597)	BrightSphere Investment		
3,575	Boston Beer Co Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America			Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	29,270
		Merrill Lynch	(115,531)	(20,310)			
3,312		Goldman Sachs	(106,580)		Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	14,826
985	Boston Beer Co Inc/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(29,309)	(1,664)	BrightView Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	449
. , ,	Boston Omaha Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	6,107	(56,259)	Brink's Co/The	Bank of America	00.000
201,329	Boston Private Financial	Bank of America		(7.452)	Drink's Co/The	Merrill Lynch	82,326
38,401	Holdings Inc Boston Private Financial	Merrill Lynch	(155,023)	(7,452) (23,764)	Brink's Co/The Brink's Co/The	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	19,520 35,431
30,401	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(31,105)	11,127	Brink's Corrne Brinker International Inc	Bank of America	33,431
17,741	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(79,829)	11,121	Diffice filternational file	Merrill Lynch	(37,387)
43,560	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(10,020)	22,729	Brinker International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(75,688)
.0,000	zector: reperties into (recty	Merrill Lynch	(192,100)	41,309	Brinker International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(135,024)
11,123	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(33,147)	7,113	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Goldman Sachs	(5,286)
(118,086)	Boston Scientific Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,927)	17,386	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Bank of America	,
(179,557)	Boston Scientific Corp	Goldman Sachs	(132,732)			Merrill Lynch	(19,820)
(31,638)	Boston Scientific Corp	Bank of America	•	7,077	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Morgan Stanley	(6,267)
		Merrill Lynch	(23,829)	16,887	Brixmor Property Group		
(2,738)	Bottomline Technologies	Bank of America			Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(20,771)
	DE Inc	Merrill Lynch	4,107	127,962	Brixmor Property Group	Bank of America	
(2,490)	Bottomline Technologies				Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(157,393)
4.054	DE Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,333	31,994	Brixmor Property Group	Marrier Otrack	(00,000)
1,954	Bottomline Technologies	Caldaras Casha	(0.004)	F 270	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(39,033)
E 670	DE Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,931)	5,379	Broadcom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(43,581)
5,678	Bottomline Technologies DE Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,880)	10,565 592	Broadcom Inc Broadcom Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(34,324)
10,680	Box Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(10,787)	392	Broadcom mc	Merrill Lynch	(4,246)
65,637	Box Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(10,707)	(1,076)	Broadcom Inc	Morgan Stanley	16,301
30,001		Merrill Lynch	(66,293)	14,234	Broadridge Financial	Bank of America	13,001
1,457	Box Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,661)	,201	Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch	52,096
134,567	Boyd Gaming Corp	Bank of America	( //	8,509	Broadridge Financial	, . <del></del>	,
,	, с	Merrill Lynch	(338,770)	/	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,143
91,275	Boyd Gaming Corp	Morgan Stanley	(166,660)	(1,991)	Broadridge Financial		, -
88,190	Boyd Gaming Corp	Goldman Sachs	(233,284)	1	Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,270)
(48,860)	Brady Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(9,283)	5,567	Brookdale Senior Living Inc	Morgan Stanley	(690)
(60,931)	Brady Corp 'A'	Bank of America		3,818	Brookdale Senior Living Inc	Bank of America	
(C= C:=	B 1 0	Merrill Lynch	55,447		B 111 5 1 7 1 1	Merrill Lynch	(1,506)
(65,315)	Brady Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	57,216	10,308	Brookdale Senior Living Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,305)

	_		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		_		Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
/4C ===	United States continued				United States continued	B 1 44 .	
(46,878)	Brookfield Property Inc			733	Cable One Inc	Bank of America	
(0.4.400)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	81,568	0.074	0.1.10	Merrill Lynch	6,17
(84,439)		Bank of America	440.004	9,971	Cabot Corp	Bank of America	(00.40
(250 545)	(Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	146,924	(4.400)	Cabat Cam	Merrill Lynch	(38,18
(358,515)	Brookline Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	000 000	(4,409)	Cabot Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,22
(10 601)	Drackling Dancers Inc	Merrill Lynch	236,620	20,052	Cabot Corp	Morgan Stanley	(46,52
	Brookline Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,145	(6,004)	Cabot Corp	Goldman Sachs	22,99
(5,593)		Morgan Stanley	(2,209)	25,694	Cabot Corp	Goldman Sachs	(98,40
(21,249)	Brooks Automation Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	42,392	(5,478) 1,614	Cabot Microelectronics Corp Cabot Microelectronics Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	19,88
(7,483)	Brooks Automation Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,929	1,014	Cabot Microelectronics Corp	Merrill Lynch	(16,33
24,459	Brown & Brown Inc	Bank of America	14,323	7,067	Cabot Microelectronics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(71,51
24,439	BIOWII & BIOWII IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(11,186)	10,380	Cabot Microelectronics Corp	Morgan Stanley	(37,67
(61,503)	Brown & Brown Inc	Bank of America	(11,100)	(5,236)	Cabot Microelectronics Corp	Goldman Sachs	42,10
(01,303)	Blown & Blown life	Merrill Lynch	20,296	32,982	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Bank of America	72,10
12.511	Brown & Brown Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,132)	32,302	Cabot Oil & Cas Corp	Merrill Lynch	(40,23
17,500	Brown & Brown Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,062)	54,210	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Morgan Stanley	(79,14
,	Brown & Brown Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,190	12,423	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs	(15,15
3,071	Brown-Forman Corp 'A'	Bank of America	0,100	(10,148)		Bank of America	(10,10
0,0	2.0	Merrill Lynch	(5,159)	(10,110)		Merrill Lynch	18,21
3,601	Brown-Forman Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(5,317)	(2,741)	CACI International Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	4,92
2,347	Brown-Forman Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,658)	554	CACI International Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,84
69,922	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(102,281)	1,957	CACI International Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(0,0 .
5,470	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Bank of America	(102,201)	.,		Merrill Lynch	(5,66
-,		Merrill Lynch	(7,439)	221	CACI International Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,88
17,817	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(46,859)	(10,287)	Cactus Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	38,88
34,750	Bruker Corp	Bank of America	( -,,	(4,654)	Cactus Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	9,91
- ,		Merrill Lynch	(20,298)	159,154	Cadence BanCorp	Bank of America	-,-
9,165	Bruker Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,073)			Merrill Lynch	(367,64
2,204	Bruker Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,256)	14,738	Cadence BanCorp	Goldman Sachs	(34,04
(3,494)	Brunswick Corp/DE	Goldman Sachs	26,764	(71,157)	Cadence BanCorp	Morgan Stanley	125,94
(29,999)	Brunswick Corp/DE	Bank of America	,	1,941	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,52
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	229,792	18,426	Cadiz Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,60
676	Bryn Mawr Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(169)	1,932	Cadiz Inc	Bank of America	•
1,993	Bryn Mawr Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,053)			Merrill Lynch	(48
(13,696)	Buckle Inc/The	Bank of America		(55,066)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,64
		Merrill Lynch	48,621	(82,372)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Bank of America	
(84,577)	Buckle Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	177,377			Merrill Lynch	14,58
(3,177)	Build-A-Bear Workshop Inc	Bank of America		(14,457)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,57
		Merrill Lynch	32	(53,099)	Caesarstone Ltd	Morgan Stanley	36,63
(33,663)	Build-A-Bear Workshop Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,040)	(986)	CAI International Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,02
3,927	Builders FirstSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,815)	(6,337)	CAI International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,49
15,965	Builders FirstSource Inc	Bank of America		(12,155)	CAI International Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(31,770)			Merrill Lynch	12,64
22,338	Builders FirstSource Inc	Morgan Stanley	(31,720)	20,762	Cal-Maine Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	(112,20
(17,646)		Morgan Stanley	(1,177)	11,387	Cal-Maine Foods Inc	Bank of America	
(16,944)	Bunge Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(11,693)			Merrill Lynch	(64,10
(38,566)	Bunge Ltd	Bank of America		12,711	Cal-Maine Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	(36,47
		Merrill Lynch	45,306	(54,240)	CalAmp Corp	Goldman Sachs	141,49
(1,996)	Burlington Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,249	(33,625)	CalAmp Corp	Morgan Stanley	81,70
2,379	Burlington Stores Inc	Bank of America		(1,132)	Calavo Growers Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,99
		Merrill Lynch	17,682	(5,915)	Calavo Growers Inc	Goldman Sachs	78,13
2,114	Burlington Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,334)	(4,306)	Calavo Growers Inc	Bank of America	
4,296	Burlington Stores Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,169			Merrill Lynch	56,88
(4,792)	Burlington Stores Inc	Bank of America		(12,606)	California Resources Corp	Bank of America	
()		Merrill Lynch	36,611			Merrill Lynch	44,7
, ,	Business First Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	127	1,140	California Water Service Group	Bank of America	
	Business First Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	364	0.00-	Oalifa ani a Mata Commission	Merrill Lynch	(1,30
(42,958)	<u> </u>	Morgan Stanley	79,940	2,365	California Water Service Group	Morgan Stanley	(4,7
(36,035)	<u> </u>	Goldman Sachs	90,853	1,461	California Water Service Group	Goldman Sachs	(1,7
(113,332)	BWX Technologies Inc	Bank of America		46,891	Calithera Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	=
	B.I. B	Merrill Lynch	305,459		0.191	Merrill Lynch	(15,94
(4,937)	Byline Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	_	81,367	Calithera Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,60
		Merrill Lynch	3,308	53,577	Calix Inc	Bank of America	
(59,211)		Goldman Sachs	39,671			Merrill Lynch	(31,6
(2,836)	C&F Financial Corp	Bank of America		23,513	Calix Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,87
		Merrill Lynch	11,911	(73,261)	Callaway Golf Co	Bank of America	
	C&F Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	563			Merrill Lynch	72,52
(25,662)	C&J Energy Services Inc	Bank of America		(39,165)	Callaway Golf Co	Goldman Sachs	38,77
		Merrill Lynch	71,084	(41,080)	Callaway Golf Co	Morgan Stanley	27,1
				(33,756)	Callon Petroleum Co	Morgan Stanley	35,7

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	2000/ipiio/i	oountorpuity	302	liolaling	2000 Palon	- Country	302
	United States continued				United States continued		
(72,609)		Goldman Sachs	121,287	13,351	Cardiovascular Systems Inc	Bank of America	5,741
(100,574)	Callon Petroleum Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	310,587	7,902	Cardiovascular Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	3,398
(8,557)	Cambrex Corp	Goldman Sachs	35,865	1,526	Cardiovascular Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,022)
(6,434)		Morgan Stanley	13,125	1,727	Cardlytics Inc	Bank of America	
(47,088)	Cambrex Corp	Bank of America	005 775	0.044	Ossill Cas Las	Merrill Lynch	3,989
371	Cambridge Bancorp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	205,775	2,041 1,032	Cardlytics Inc Cardtronics Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	4,715 (543)
3/1	Cambridge Baricorp	Merrill Lynch	(716)	1,163	Cardtronics Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,338)
1,158	Cambridge Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(2,235)	32,220	Care.com Inc	Bank of America	
100	Cambridge Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(167)			Merrill Lynch	(27,065)
3,376	Camden National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,440)	2,385 28,647	Care.com Inc Care.com Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,455)
5,424 (5,467)	Camden National Corp Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(15,024) (2,569)	(5,894)		Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(24,063)
(59,984)	Campbell Soup Co	Goldman Sachs	220,741	(0,004)	Gareby inc	Merrill Lynch	12,377
(11,009)	Campbell Soup Co	Bank of America		(11,600)	CareDx Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,563
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	40,513	(86,150)	Career Education Corp	Bank of America	
(1,868)	Campbell Soup Co	Morgan Stanley	4,782	10,209	CareTrust Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(49,105) (13,068)
2,048 2,974	Campbell Soup Co Campbell Soup Co	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,823) (5,920)	148,900	CareTrust Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(30,008)	Camping World Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	32,139	1.10,000	Sale mast me (mon)	Merrill Lynch	(178,680)
(14,131)	Camping World Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America	02,.00	15,243	Cargurus Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	27,524	00.000	0	Merrill Lynch	(42,656)
(15,447)	Camping World Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	31,991	63,388 40,402	Cargurus Inc Cargurus Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(167,213) (82,517)
(9,060) (63,266)	Cannae Holdings Inc Cannae Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	4,439	(4,659)	•	Bank of America	
(03,200)	Carriae Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(12,653)	( ,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	4,659
(10,887)	Cannae Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,177)	(5,925)	CarMax Inc	Bank of America	
7,672	Cantel Medical Corp	Bank of America	, ,	0.000	CarlMan Inc	Merrill Lynch	(16,708)
		Merrill Lynch	2,021	9,332 17,481	CarMax Inc Carnival Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	16,515 (45,800)
3,637 (2,335)	Cantel Medical Corp Cantel Medical Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,892) (1,167)	(787)	Carnival Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,149
1,895	Cantel Medical Corp	Goldman Sachs	(383)	19,892	Carolina Financial Corp	Bank of America	
(3,669)	Cantel Medical Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,926	44.470	0 " " 10	Merrill Lynch	(67,434)
62,646	Capital City Bank Group Inc	Bank of America		11,172 26,323	Carolina Financial Corp Carpenter Technology Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(37,873) (118,980)
45.554	0 "10" D 10	Merrill Lynch	37,274	28,578	Carpenter Technology Corp	Bank of America	(110,900)
45,554 35,727	Capital City Bank Group Inc Capital City Bank Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	24,138 (3,720)		carpoints recarredly corp	Merrill Lynch	(210,620)
41,703	Capital One Financial Corp	Bank of America	(3,720)	20,575	Carpenter Technology Corp	Goldman Sachs	(151,638)
,		Merrill Lynch	(89,661)	6,180	Carriage Services Inc	Bank of America	
14,206	Capital One Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(30,543)	33,876	Carriage Services Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(5,438) (29,811)
(98,128)	Capital Senior Living Corp	Goldman Sachs	(32,382)	674	Carrizo Oil & Gas Inc	Bank of America	
(195,380)	Capital Senior Living Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(64,475)			Merrill Lynch	(1,678)
(44.986)	Capital Senior Living Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,748)	18,997	Carrizo Oil & Gas Inc	Goldman Sachs	(47,303)
16,837		Goldman Sachs	(4,378)	(1,594)	Carrols Restaurant Group Inc Carrols Restaurant Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	526
(9,245)		Goldman Sachs	66,934	(10,000)	Carrolo restaurant Group inc	Merrill Lynch	2,040
(5,376) 11,351	Capri Holdings Ltd Capstar Financial Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	36,503	(6,634)	Carrols Restaurant Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	862
11,331	Capstal Financial Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(114)	62,574	Cars.com Inc	Bank of America	
8,499	Capstar Financial Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(85)	36,207	Cars.com Inc	Merrill Lynch	(130,025) (39,755)
3,292	Capstar Financial Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33)	45,222	Cars.com Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(92,087)
(208,308)	Capstead Mortgage Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	100.000	(43,517)		Morgan Stanley	23,615
1,420	Cara Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	122,902	(11,300)	Carter's Inc	Bank of America	
1,420	Cara Therapeutics inc	Merrill Lynch	3,309	(00,004)	Contails Inc	Merrill Lynch	109,045
5,294	Cara Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,335	(23,821) (26,863)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	178,896 247,358
10,598	Cara Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,150	(7,609)		Bank of America	
8,928	CARBO Ceramics Inc	Bank of America	/F 000\			Merrill Lynch	63,003
7,003	CARBO Ceramics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(5,089) (3,992)	(55,466)		Goldman Sachs	460,838
23,336	CARBO Ceramics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,101)	(10,738) (9,540)	Carvana Co	Morgan Stanley	84,938
(15,760)	Carbon Black Inc	Goldman Sachs	46,019	(9,540)	Casella Waste Systems Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,816
5,357	Carbonite Inc	Bank of America		(1,723)	Casey's General Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,374
20 542	Carbanita I	Merrill Lynch	(1,714)	1,795	Casey's General Stores Inc	Bank of America	
30,516 30,046	Carbonite Inc Carbonite Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(9,765) (54,684)	0.700	Conside Conside Office 1	Merrill Lynch	(7,683)
32,243	Cardinal Health Inc	Bank of America	(34,004)	2,790 (4,810)	Casey's General Stores Inc Casey's General Stores Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(14,201)
,		Merrill Lynch	(127,682)	(-,010)	Sassy & Seneral Stores IIIC	Merrill Lynch	20,587
		Goldman Sachs	(24,501)	I .	Casey's General Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	- ,

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

II alar	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11,44%	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USE
	United States continued				United States continued		
. , ,	CASI Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,071	(7,463)	Celanese Corp	Bank of America	
200,557	Castlight Health Inc 'B'	Bank of America	(00,000)	(7.407)	0.1	Merrill Lynch	27,412
60,840	Coatlight Health Inc 'D'	Merrill Lynch	(80,223) (24,336)	(7,167) 106,419	Celanese Corp Cemex SAB de CV ADR	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	21,484
(15,044)	Castlight Health Inc 'B' Catalent Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	14,008	96,121	Cemex SAB de CV ADR	Morgan Stanley	(34,684 (26,914
(46,395)	Catalent Inc	Bank of America	14,000	(6,344)	Centene Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,922
(10,000)	Cataloni mo	Merrill Lynch	(1,556)	(6,867)	Centene Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,38
(15,162)	Catalent Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,542		Centennial Resource	Bank of America	(2,22
2,631	Catalyst Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,947)	, , ,	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Merrill Lynch	273,22
2,905	Catalyst Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(552)	(62,226)	Centennial Resource		
10,683	Catalyst Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,731)		Development Inc/DE 'A'	Goldman Sachs	134,408
2,405	Catasys Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,126)	(78,078)	Centennial Resource		10111
(14,853)	CatchMark Timber Trust Inc	Bank of America	44 407	407 770	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Morgan Stanley	124,144
(167.074)	(Reit) 'A' CatchMark Timber Trust Inc	Merrill Lynch	11,437	127,776	CenterPoint Energy Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(140.40)
(107,974)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	126,362	(17,356)	CenterState Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(149,498 17,182
(23 609)	CatchMark Timber Trust	Columna Gacris	120,502	183,533	CenterState Bank Corp	Bank of America	17,102
(20,000)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	11,568	100,000	Contorolate Bank Corp	Merrill Lynch	(181,698
3,496	Caterpillar Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,399)	42,063	CenterState Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	(52,999
5,348	Caterpillar Inc	Morgan Stanley	(16,373)	47,947	CenterState Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(51,47
200,800	Cathay General Bancorp	Bank of America		(26,982)	CenterState Bank Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(393,568)			Merrill Lynch	26,712
47,200	Cathay General Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(63,421)	(56,040)	CenterState Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	70,610
12,132	Cathay General Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(21,020)	(38,940)	Central European Media	0.11	5.04
	Cathay General Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	22,869	(44.000)	Enterprises Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	5,84
(1,329) 57,217	Cathay General Bancorp Cato Corp/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,884	(41,002)	Central European Media Enterprises Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	
51,211	Cato Corp/The A	Merrill Lynch	(30,325)	(8,100)	•	Goldman Sachs	11,59
(735)	Cavco Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,065)	(17,449)	Central Garden & Pet Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	17,340
(7,530)	Cavco Industries Inc	Bank of America	(11,555)	95,124	Central Pacific Financial Corp	Bank of America	,
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(193,672)	,	·	Merrill Lynch	(90,368
3,125	CB Financial Services Inc	Bank of America	, , ,	109,793	Central Pacific Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(144,92
		Merrill Lynch	(823)	(17,075)	Central Valley Community	Bank of America	
4,453	CB Financial Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,068)		Bancorp	Merrill Lynch	19,039
5,678	CB Financial Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,429)	(4,330)	Central Valley Community	0.11	4.00
(49,413)	CBIZ Inc	Bank of America	E 42E	(10.040)	Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	4,828
(110 000)	CBL & Associates Properties	Merrill Lynch	5,435	(19,049) (83,646)		Morgan Stanley Bank of America	38
(110,000)	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	30,070	(03,040)	Century Alaminam Co	Merrill Lynch	120,450
(173.350)	CBL & Associates Properties	morgan etamoj	33,513	(6,724)	Century Aluminum Co	Goldman Sachs	9,683
( -,,	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	78,545	(76)	Century Bancorp Inc/MA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	149
(32,857)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,707	(3,064)	Century Bancorp Inc/MA 'A'	Bank of America	
(40,793)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Goldman Sachs	(145,470)			Merrill Lynch	6,00
(23,726)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Bank of America		(42,686)	Century Casinos Inc	Bank of America	
00.000	00000	Merrill Lynch	(81,267)	(4.050)		Merrill Lynch	14,940
38,688	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(80,858)		Century Casinos Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,630
(1,972) 14,374	CBRE Group Inc 'A' CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,262	(59,391)	Century Communities Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	42,762
14,374	CBRE Gloup IIIC A	Merrill Lynch	(36,654)	69,442	CenturyLink Inc	Morgan Stanley	45,137
(16 071)	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	33,818	29,628	CenturyLink Inc	Bank of America	75,15
15,070	CBS Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	10,097	20,020	30.mary 2	Merrill Lynch	(10,074
28,247	CBS Corp 'B'	Bank of America		66,744	CenturyLink Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,69
	•	Merrill Lynch	18,925	(9,228)	Cerecor Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,49
1,608	CBTX Inc	Bank of America		(1,303)	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	145	,		Merrill Lynch	750
9,170	CBTX Inc	Goldman Sachs	(172)	(12,433)	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,27
4,213	CBTX Inc	Morgan Stanley	(536)	(38,639)	Cerner Corp	Morgan Stanley	24,34
(12,148)	CDK Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	39,360	(10,564)	Cerner Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,34
(7,502)	CDK Global Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24,306	(12,939)	Cerner Corp	Bank of America	(11,25
(8,682)	CDK Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,824	(4,687)	Cerus Corp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(11,25
63,717	CDW Corp/DE	Bank of America	20,024	(4,007)	30.43 30ip	Merrill Lynch	3,328
00,111		Merrill Lynch	(210,346)	(41,975)	Cerus Corp	Goldman Sachs	29,802
15,744	CDW Corp/DE	Morgan Stanley	(72,256)		Cerus Corp	Morgan Stanley	15,98
10,886	CDW Corp/DE	Goldman Sachs	(43,743)		CEVA Inc	Bank of America	,
97,702	CECO Environmental Corp	Bank of America		, , ,		Merrill Lynch	43,079
		Merrill Lynch	(87,932)		CF Industries Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	56,46
9,224	CECO Environmental Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,302)	(18,177)	CF Industries Holdings Inc	Bank of America	. = .
12,795 11,242	Cedar Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,966)	(40.045)	OF Industries Haller and	Merrill Lynch	40,450
	Cedar Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(3,035)	(19,245)	CF Industries Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,10

[79]

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Description	Counterparty	OSD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	000
	United States continued				United States continued		
27,530	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	(00.470)	(23,801)	Chemours Co/The	Bank of America	55.004
44.000	CII Dahiraan Waddada laa	Merrill Lynch	(89,472)	(05.400)	Characana Ca/Tha	Merrill Lynch	55,881
14,089 (24,464)	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(45,789)	(95,423)	Chemours Co/The Chemours Co/The	Morgan Stanley	191,908 234,971
(24,404)	Champions Oncology Inc	Merrill Lynch	(14,923)	(101,745) (5.694)	Chemung Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	11,274
6,534	ChannelAdvisor Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,071)	(11,880)	Chemung Financial Corp	Bank of America	11,274
6,874	ChannelAdvisor Corp	Bank of America	(0,071)	(11,000)	Chemany Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	46,213
0,011	Chamber aviour Corp	Merrill Lynch	(3,231)	25,259	Cheniere Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(123,769
6,623	Chaparral Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(-, -,	,	Cherry Hill Mortgage	Bank of America	( 1, 11
	. 63	Merrill Lynch	(8,213)		Investment Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	44,755
17,540	Chaparral Energy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(21,750)	(8,773)	Cherry Hill Mortgage		
15,305	Chaparral Energy Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,755)		Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	8,861
(2,443)	Charles River Laboratories	Bank of America		71,935	Chesapeake Energy Corp	Bank of America	
(00.4)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	17,516	00.400	Observation LIGHT - Ossa	Merrill Lynch	(39,564)
(824)	Charles River Laboratories International Inc	Caldman Casha	E 000	32,486	Chesapeake Utilities Corp	Bank of America	(150.694)
(102)	Charles River Laboratories	Goldman Sachs	5,908	1,916	Chesapeake Utilities Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(152,684) (9,005)
(193)	International Inc	Morgan Stanley	961	4,819	Chesapeake Utilities Corp	Morgan Stanley	(25,493
127,445	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Bank of America	301	(1,752)	Chevron Corp	Goldman Sachs	13,508
127,440	Chanes conwab corp, the	Merrill Lynch	(95,584)	(4,011)	Chiasma Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,369
82.335	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(108,593)	8,892	Chico's FAS Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,223
72,136	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(97,743)	113,622	Chico's FAS Inc	Bank of America	(-,
(1,187)	Chart Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,927	-,-		Merrill Lynch	(74,991)
3,804	Chart Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,956)	37,290	Chico's FAS Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,611)
(3,948)	Charter Communications			(17,879)	Children's Place Inc/The	Bank of America	
	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,975			Merrill Lynch	207,396
(13,289)	Charter Communications	Bank of America		(7,541)	Children's Place Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	82,423
(007)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	36,943	(19,933)	Children's Place Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	231,223
(267)	Charter Communications	Marrier Otrack	000	(33,268)	Chimera Investment Corp	0.11	40.400
(40 504)	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	980	422.005	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	13,182
(13,504)	Chase Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(46,049)	132,095	Chimerix Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(36,326)
(22,116)	Chase Corp	Goldman Sachs	(58,039)	63,237	Chimerix Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,390)
(12,052)		Morgan Stanley	(9,432)	42,350	Chimerix Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,600)
29,791	Chatham Lodging Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(30,685)	(768)	China Biologic Products Hold	Bank of America	(0,000)
5,344	Chatham Lodging Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(**,****)	(1.22)		Merrill Lynch	2,634
,	3 3 ( ,	Merrill Lynch	(5,878)	(1,503)	China Biologic Products Hold	Morgan Stanley	706
19,387	Chatham Lodging Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(21,326)	(867)	China Biologic Products Hold	Goldman Sachs	2,974
2,498	CHC Group Ltd*	Morgan Stanley	(1,124)	1,188	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Morgan Stanley	(54,375)
(4,793)	Check Point Software			653	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Bank of America	
(= aaa)	Technologies Ltd	Morgan Stanley	32,257			Merrill Lynch	(25,206)
(7,666)	Check Point Software	Bank of America	40.000	3,282	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Goldman Sachs	(126,736)
(44 504)	Technologies Ltd	Merrill Lynch	40,630	16,356	Choice Hotels International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,260)
(11,521)	Check Point Software Technologies Ltd	Coldman Sacha	61.061	14,060	Choice Hotels International Inc Choice Hotels International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(18,797)
2,095	Check Point Software	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	61,061	(32,365)	Choice Hotels International Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	24,071 56,962
2,093	Technologies Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(4,548)	(3,618)	Chubb Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(6,440)
873	Check Point Software	Wichin Lynon	(4,040)	(20,812)	Chubb Ltd	Morgan Stanley	53,487
0.0	Technologies Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,281)	25,525	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Bank of America	00,101
3,712	Check Point Software		(=,== 1)			Merrill Lynch	22,462
	Technologies Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,497)	22,415	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,152
5,184	Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	Bank of America	, , ,	7,895	Churchill Downs Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,921)
		Merrill Lynch	(20,529)	(1,692)	Churchill Downs Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,380
2,254	Chefs' Warehouse Inc/The	Bank of America		(3,515)	Churchill Downs Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,684
		Merrill Lynch	(6,559)	5,802	Churchill Downs Inc	Bank of America	
2,304	Chefs' Warehouse Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(6,705)			Merrill Lynch	(4,351)
3,532	Chefs' Warehouse Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(9,183)	13,010	Chuy's Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,497)
30,807	Chegg Inc	Bank of America	22.025	6,273	Chuy's Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,243)
67,336	Chogg Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	23,925 58,582	12,604	Cia Brasileira de Distribuicao ADR	Goldman Sachs	18,402
39,705	Chegg Inc Chegg Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,596	5,408	Cia Brasileira de Distribuicao	Goldman Sacris	10,402
8,775	Chemed Corp	Bank of America	4,550	3,400	ADR	Morgan Stanley	6,327
5,110		Merrill Lynch	(24,570)	55,222	Cia Cervecerias Unidas SA		0,021
386	Chemed Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,787)	~~, <b></b>	ADR	Goldman Sachs	(35,342)
1,224	Chemed Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,427)	17,731	Cia Cervecerias Unidas SA		(,- :=,
138,152	Chemical Financial Corp	Bank of America	` '	,	ADR	Morgan Stanley	(5,497)
	•	Merrill Lynch	(283,824)	(122,596)	Cia de Minas Buenaventura	J J	(-, ,-,
66,057	Chemical Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(135,963)		SAADR	Goldman Sachs	94,399
31,914	Chemical Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(76,176)	(287,430)	Cia Siderurgica Nacional SA		
33,789	ChemoCentryx Inc	Bank of America		•	ADR	Morgan Stanley	2,874
		Merrill Lynch	(30,072)	(148,861)	Cia Siderurgica Nacional SA		
5,171	ChemoCentryx Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,602)		ADR	Goldman Sachs	(90,805)

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

1.1."	D	0	Appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, , ,	D d. e	•	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
20,650	Cidara Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(23,338)	City Holding Co	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(5,988)			Merrill Lynch	107,1
68,407	Cidara Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,838)	(11,457)	Civeo Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,0
46,155	Ciena Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	66,063	(15,824) (117,653)	Civeo Corp Civeo Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,9
80,554	Ciena Corp	Morgan Stanley	(34,638)	(117,033)	Civeo Corp	Merrill Lynch	41,1
141,952	Ciena Corp	Goldman Sachs	201,656	24,625	Clarus Corp	Bank of America	41,1
678	Cigna Corp	Bank of America		,		Merrill Lynch	(21,6
		Merrill Lynch	(409)	30,000	Clarus Corp	Goldman Sachs	(26,4
6,033	Cigna Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,815)	(66,413)	Clean Energy Fuels Corp	Bank of America	
11,436	Cigna Corp	Morgan Stanley	(26,600)			Merrill Lynch	9,2
18,824	Cimarex Energy Co	Bank of America	(400.740)	(20,219)	Clean Energy Fuels Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,8
7.460	Cimaray Francy Ca	Merrill Lynch	(189,746)	(161,606)	Clear Channel Outdoor Holdin	Morgan Stanley	16,0
7,468	Cimarex Energy Co Cimarex Energy Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(75,277)	1,550 3,080	Clearfield Inc Clearfield Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,3 (1,6
(7,971)	Cililatex Ellergy Co	Merrill Lynch	80,724	16,073	Clearwater Paper Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,0
(7,553)	Cimarex Energy Co	Morgan Stanley	57,339	10,070	Olearwater raper corp	Merrill Lynch	(21,5
(18,223)	Cimpress NV	Goldman Sachs	(18,405)	4,475	Clearwater Paper Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,1
(9,671)	•	Bank of America	(10,100)	14,050	Clearwater Paper Corp	Goldman Sachs	(18,8
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(6,261)	(4,929)	Clearway Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America	,
(39,171)		Morgan Stanley	145,324			Merrill Lynch	3,2
(33,214)	Cincinnati Bell Inc	Bank of America		(22,557)	Clearway Energy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	14,8
		Merrill Lynch	56,132	(5,447)	Clearway Energy Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	4,1
24,031	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Bank of America	07.400	(226,349)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Bank of America	205.0
46,604	Cincinnati Financial Com	Merrill Lynch	37,488 58,901	(171 620)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	295,9 213.1
54,886	Cincinnati Financial Corp Cincinnati Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(74,062)	(171,629) (74,834)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Morgan Stanley	213, 63,3
27,103	Cinemark Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(74,002)	1,808	Clipper Realty Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	03,0
27,100	Official R Flordings inc	Merrill Lynch	(67,486)	1,000	Support realty into (realt)	Merrill Lynch	(4
(11,222)	Cintas Corp	Morgan Stanley	50,162	3,993	Clipper Realty Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9
(14,973)	•	Bank of America		1,705	Clipper Realty Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(!
	·	Merrill Lynch	(2,731)	6,829	Clorox Co/The	Bank of America	
(8,210)	•	Goldman Sachs	(1,397)			Merrill Lynch	3,6
(28,231)	CIRCOR International Inc	Bank of America		5,300	Clorox Co/The	Goldman Sachs	2,8
(000)		Merrill Lynch	(297,555)	132,911	Cloudera Inc	Bank of America	/400
(928)	CIRCOR International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,781)	00.442	Claudana Ina	Merrill Lynch	(192,0
98,036	Cirrus Logic Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(793,473)	80,143 117,489	Cloudera Inc Cloudera Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(130,6 (157,4
41,947	Cirrus Logic Inc	Goldman Sachs	(351,516)	17,420	Clovis Oncology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(72,9
3,907	Cirrus Logic Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,705)	3,426	Clovis Oncology Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,2
(17,830)	Cisco Systems Inc	Bank of America	(10,100)	(29,486)	CME Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(289,
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	2,140	(9,356)	CME Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(54,
(533)	Cisco Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	64	96,452	CMS Energy Corp	Bank of America	•
16,740	Cisco Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(53,760)			Merrill Lynch	(3,8
26,846	Cisco Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(106,376)	28,850	CNA Financial Corp	Bank of America	
6,419	Cision Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,172)	04.500	014 5	Merrill Lynch	(15,
10,888	Cision Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,735)	24,539	CNA Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,2
288	CIT Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(665)	3,658 (10,269)	CNA Financial Corp CNB Financial Corp/PA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(4,8
11,804	CIT Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,267)	(10,209)	CNB Filialicial Colp/FA	Merrill Lynch	17,8
(63,708)	CIT Group Inc	Bank of America	(21,201)	(14,340)	CNH Industrial NV	Morgan Stanley	2,4
(00,:00)	or order mo	Merrill Lynch	147,165	(15,671)	CNH Industrial NV	Goldman Sachs	-, 8,3
22,144	Citi Trends Inc	Bank of America	,	(22,822)	CNH Industrial NV	Bank of America	-,-
		Merrill Lynch	(84,590)			Merrill Lynch	12,0
(21,812)	Citigroup Inc	Bank of America		235,284	CNO Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	55,184			Merrill Lynch	(172,
(23,598)	Citigroup Inc	Goldman Sachs	59,703	68,738	CNO Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(42,0
(10,535)	•	Morgan Stanley	7,796	281,702	CNO Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(205,2
(70,923)	Citizens & Northern Corp	Bank of America	117 000	(74,249)	CNX Resources Corp	Morgan Stanley	22,2
179,040	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	117,023	(5,047) (76,101)	CNX Resources Corp Coca-Cola Co/The	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	8,3 23,0
173,040	Chizens i mandiai Group IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(199,793)	(135,548)	Coca-Cola Co/The	Bank of America	۷۵,۱
2,950	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,296)	(100,040)	COGG COIG COI THE	Merrill Lynch	38,2
203,048	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(226,816)	(69,711)	Coca-Cola Co/The	Morgan Stanley	48,2
(6,319)	Citizens Inc/TX	Bank of America	(,/	(476)	Coca-Cola Consolidated Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,
,		Merrill Lynch	2,212	(2,410)		Bank of America	-,
(49,615)		Morgan Stanley	496	•		Merrill Lynch	38,9
(28,021)		Goldman Sachs	59,955	(1,567)	Coca-Cola Consolidated Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,0
(38,460)	Citrix Systems Inc	Bank of America	24.5=	(476)	Coca-Cola European	0.14 0.1	
		Merrill Lynch	84,165		Partners Plc	Goldman Sachs	6

Holdina	Description	Counterport	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Ueldin-	Description	Countainait	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	บอบ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	עפט
	United States continued				United States continued		
(1,668)	Coca-Cola European		4.500	(989)	Columbia Property Trust		200
0.704	Partners Plc	Morgan Stanley	1,568	00.515	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	989
8,781	Coca-Cola Femsa SAB	O-14 Ch-	(45.020)	23,517	Columbia Sportswear Co	Bank of America	(47.075
(0.400)	de CV ADR Coda Octopus Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(15,930) 51,136	5,292	Columbia Sportswear Co	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(47,975 (10,796
(2.093)	Coda Octopus Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,298	2,134	Columbus McKinnon Corp/NY	Bank of America	, ,
(33,865)	Codexis Inc	Bank of America	10,290	2,134	Columbus McKillion Colp/N1	Merrill Lynch	854
(00,000)	Codoxio ino	Merrill Lynch	60,957	3,352	Columbus McKinnon Corp/NY	Goldman Sachs	1,341
(1.806)	Codexis Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,251	3,568	Columbus McKinnon Corp/NY	Morgan Stanley	500
(5,692)	Codorus Valley Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	,	11,973	Comcast Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(21,308
		Merrill Lynch	5,464	35,219	Comcast Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(48,217
24,388	Coeur Mining Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,804)	14,954	Comerica Inc	Morgan Stanley	(51,367
32,028	Coeur Mining Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,922)	16,200	Comerica Inc	Bank of America	
56,705	Cogent Communications	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(47,061
07.040	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	10,207	11,983	Comerica Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,811
37,913	Cogent Communications	Margan Ctanlay	(27.245)	45,248	Comfort Systems USA Inc	Bank of America	
906	Holdings Inc Cogent Communications	Morgan Stanley	(27,315)	27.752	Comfort Systems LICA Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(53,845 (46,906
900	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	580	37,752 41,758	Comfort Systems USA Inc Comfort Systems USA Inc	Morgan Stanley	(87,692
(1 111)	Cognex Corp	Bank of America	300	(29,666)	Commerce Bancshares	Worgan Stanley	(07,032
(1,111)	Cognex Corp	Merrill Lynch	4,733	(20,000)	Inc/MO	Goldman Sachs	45,834
(6.919)	Cognex Corp	Morgan Stanley	14,392	(138.757)	Commerce Bancshares	Bank of America	
	Cognex Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,747	` ' '	Inc/MO	Merrill Lynch	171,048
(91,713)	Cognizant Technology			(47,684)	Commerce Bancshares	-	
	Solutions Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(282,774)		Inc/MO	Morgan Stanley	79,477
(42,818)	Cognizant Technology	Bank of America		. , . ,	Commercial Metals Co	Morgan Stanley	35,181
	Solutions Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(140,443)	(30,299)	Commercial Metals Co	Goldman Sachs	88,473
(41,218)	Cognizant Technology		(44.44=)	(241,999)	Commercial Metals Co	Bank of America	
(40.000)	Solutions Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(11,447)	(0.400)	Commercial Vahiala Commercia	Merrill Lynch	706,637
,	Cohbar Inc Cohen & Steers Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	6,178	(9,169)	Commercial Vehicle Group Inc	Bank of America	
1,954	Corieri & Steers Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,794	(3,851)	Commercial Vehicle Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	11,920 3,389
12,516	Cohen & Steers Inc	Goldman Sachs	16,512		CommScope Holding Co Inc	Bank of America	
18,828	Cohen & Steers Inc	Morgan Stanley	21,840	(0,001)	Commecope Holding Co inc	Merrill Lynch	12,747
(4,926)	Coherent Inc	Goldman Sachs	106,552	(37,640)	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	57,966
(9,488)	Coherent Inc	Morgan Stanley	62,229	(33,357)	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	75,148
(15,831)	Coherent Inc	Bank of America		(743)	Community Bank System Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	348,242			Merrill Lynch	1,843
10,012	Coherus Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,917)	(9,050)	Community Bank System Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,517
2,470	Coherus Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,891	(66,427)	Community Bank System Inc	Goldman Sachs	164,739
41,385	Cohu Inc	Goldman Sachs	(96,841)	24,362	Community Bankers Trust Corp		
2,340	Cohu Inc	Bank of America	(F 476)	14 202	Community Bankers Trust Corp	Merrill Lynch	(13,643)
70.528	Cohu Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(5,476) (54,307)	14,293 13,377	Community Bankers Trust Corp		(8,004) (4,682)
12,924	Colfax Corp	Bank of America	(34,307)		Community Healthcare Trust	Bank of America	(4,002
12,024	Collax Colp	Merrill Lynch	(12,666)	(110,001)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(202,041
80,223	Colfax Corp	Goldman Sachs	(78,619)	4,064	Community Trust Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
80,720	Colfax Corp	Morgan Stanley	(71,639)	,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Merrill Lynch	(4,755
14,538	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Morgan Stanley	(20,208)	10,931	Community Trust Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,659
1,143	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Bank of America	• • •	15,868	Community Trust Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,703
		Merrill Lynch	(1,372)	(23,369)	CommVault Systems Inc	Bank of America	
30,076	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Goldman Sachs	(40,633)			Merrill Lynch	87,867
5,258	Collectors Universe Inc	Bank of America		20,896	CommVault Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(42,842)
40.005	Collectors Helicana Land	Merrill Lynch	(4,312)	6,631	CommVault Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,643)
10,265	Collectors Universe Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,417)	(16,876)	Compass Minerals	Bank of America	FF 04C
(4,419)	Collegium Pharmaceutical Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	574 18 410	(0.411)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	55,016
(11,584) 38,007	Collegium Pharmaceutical Inc Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	18,419	(0,411)	Compass Minerals International Inc	Goldman Sachs	27,420
30,007	Colorly Capital IIIC (INEIL)	Merrill Lynch	(3,041)	(6.235)	Compass Minerals	Guidinan Sacris	21,420
130,463	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9,353)	(0,200)	International Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,844
28,130	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(2,250)	(10,049)	Computer Programs &	. ე	-,-,-
(31,582)	Colony Credit Real Estate	Bank of America	( ,=== )	(3,213)	Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,007
(- , ,	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	20,844	(5,281)	Computer Programs &		-,
(143,631)	Columbia Banking System Inc	Bank of America	•	' '	Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,180
		Merrill Lynch	297,316		comScore Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,638
	Columbia Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,885	(50,472)	comScore Inc	Bank of America	
(29,020)	Columbia Property Trust					Merrill Lynch	84,288
(00.040)	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	35,404	(14,254)	Conagra Brands Inc	Bank of America	
(h) h(h)	Columbia Property Trust	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	36,205

11.12	P data	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11.12	Post dates	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
86,441	Conatus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(0.044)	8,667	Cooper-Standard Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
19,028	Conatus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(9,941) (2,188)	21,452	Cooper-Standard Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(82,770) (204,867)
2,479	Concert Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(376)	11,914	Cooper-Standard Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,625)
. , ,	Concho Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	239,217	(2,278)	Copa Holdings SA 'A'	Bank of America	
(3,060)	Concho Resources Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	49,756	(1,648)	Copa Holdings SA 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	8,907 6,444
(19,268)	Concho Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	247,594	(963)	Copa Holdings SA 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,570
18,911	Conduent Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,157)	4,871	Copart Inc	Bank of America	
32,070	Conduent Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,207	8,956	Copart Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	9,494 42,681
(65,881)	Conduent Inc	Bank of America		23,785	Copart Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,524
40.004	0	Merrill Lynch	(6,588)	(3,675)	Corcept Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
13,891 (20,296)	Conduent Inc Conformis Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	1,389 1,691	(25,259)	Corcept Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	5,035 34,605
(31,597)	Conformis Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,528)	(23,905)		Bank of America	,
(1,569)	CONMED Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	219,448
(1.250)	COMMED Com	Merrill Lynch	2,150 652	6,734	Core-Mark Holding Co Inc	Bank of America	
(1,359) 1,721	CONMED Corp Conn's Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(5,605)	4,062	Core-Mark Holding Co Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(7,879) (4,753)
29,902	ConocoPhillips	Goldman Sachs	(93,215)	5,865	Core-Mark Holding Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(12,610)
62,955	ConocoPhillips	Morgan Stanley	(257,486)	4,100	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(2,020)
52,854	ConocoPhillips	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(162,790)	2,012	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(302)
5,883	CONSOL Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,061)	2,588	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(787)
881	CONSOL Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,894)	(2,192)	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
8,290	CONSOL Energy Inc	Bank of America		(E0 E0E)	CoroCivio Ino (Doit)	Merrill Lynch	329
72,784	Consolidated Communications	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(32,497)	(50,595) (71,572)	CoreCivic Inc (Reit) CoreLogic Inc/United States	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	33,899 37,695
-,	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(69,873)	(59,351)	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Bank of America	,
35,952	Consolidated Edison Inc	Morgan Stanley	(54,205)	(07.700)	0	Merrill Lynch	29,082
73,286	Consolidated Edison Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12,459	(37,730) 92,557	CoreLogic Inc/United States CorePoint Lodging Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	64,602 (61,042)
11,876	Consolidated Edison Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18)	27,762	CorePoint Lodging Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
18,234	Consolidated Water Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(9,482)	00.070	0 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Merrill Lynch	(19,156)
51,349	Consolidated Water Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(30,296)	28,273 5,085	CorePoint Lodging Inc (Reit) CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(13,064) (13,374)
32,045	Consolidated Water Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(18,907)	6,835	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
4,263	Consolidated-Tomoka Land Co	Goldman Sachs	949			Merrill Lynch	(205)
1,784 (4,685)	Consolidated-Tomoka Land Co Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	12 143,923	47,451	Cornerstone Building Brands Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(87,310)
(14,182)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	435,955	17,216	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,146)
47,272	Construction Partners Inc 'A'	Bank of America		4,060	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,334)
160 017	Canaumar Dartfalia	Merrill Lynch	27,418	37,600	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	Bank of America	
100,017	Consumer Portfolio Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(28,699)	87,368	Corning Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(22,560)
3,022		Bank of America	(==,==)	01,000	g	Merrill Lynch	(139,723)
7.500	Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	(876)	29,859	Corning Inc	Morgan Stanley	(49,865)
7,598 (21,705)	Container Store Group Inc/The Contango Oil & Gas Co	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,293) 10,635	18,838 (49,899)	Corning Inc Corporate Office Properties	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(29,764)
(9,659)	Contango Oil & Gas Co	Morgan Stanley	3,187	(15,555)	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	42,913
50,362	Continental Building	Bank of America		(432)	CorVel Corp	Goldman Sachs	26
34,225	Products Inc Continental Building	Merrill Lynch	(174,253)	(675) 67,968	CorVel Corp Corvus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	122
0 1,220	Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(115,247)	0.,555		Merrill Lynch	(38,062)
22,245	Continental Resources Inc/OK	Bank of America	(454.470)	51,487	Corvus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,833)
2,771	Continental Resources Inc/OK	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(154,178) (18,843)	20,133 188,880	Corvus Pharmaceuticals Inc Cosan Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(2,416) 241,766
3,494	Continental Resources Inc/OK	Goldman Sachs	(22,892)	7,728	Cosan Ltd 'A'	Bank of America	
5,353	Contura Energy Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	10,665
2 402	Contura Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	(19,110)	119,529	Costamore Inc	Goldman Sachs	164,950
3,403 (9,974)	Contura Energy Inc Cooper Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(12,149)	(219,273) (185,918)	Costamare Inc Costamare Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	105,387 76,787
	·	Merrill Lynch	89,367	2,989	CoStar Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(16,609)
1,158	Cooper Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(7,845)	11,022	CoStar Group Inc	Bank of America	
326 (7,128)	Cooper Cos Inc/The Cooper Tire & Rubber Co	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(825) 10,336	7,612	CoStar Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(70,887) (130,381)
(19,360)	Cooper Tire & Rubber Co	Bank of America		9,050	Costco Wholesale Corp	Bank of America	
(00.400)	Cooper Tire 9 Dukting Co	Merrill Lynch	42,205	F 000	Cootoo Whalaaala O	Merrill Lynch	(76,373)
(32,488)	Cooper Tire & Rubber Co	Goldman Sachs	70,548	5,963	Costco Wholesale Corp	Goldman Sachs	(50,149)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USI
	United States continued				United States continued		
,	Coty Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	13,562	(8,806)	Crown Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(44,349)	Coty Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(54.004)		0 117 1	Merrill Lynch	57,76
(275 240)	Coty Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(51,001)	8,477	CryoLife Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,88
	Coty Inc 'A' County Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	276,790 248	10,355 (25,831)	CryoLife Inc CryoPort Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,55
	County Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	243	(23,631)	Cryor of tine	Merrill Lynch	(18,34
	Coupa Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,292	48,574	CSG Systems International Inc	Bank of America	(10,01
. , ,	Coupa Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,825)	,		Merrill Lynch	(75,77
	Coupa Software Inc	Bank of America		7,022	CSG Systems International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,95
		Merrill Lynch	(31,424)	19,647	CSS Industries Inc	Bank of America	
(166,028)	Covanta Holding Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(32,61
00.004	0	Merrill Lynch	202,554	11,217	CSS Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,62
38,631	Crown Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(102 E21)	2,200	CSS Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,67
8,456	Group Inc 'A' Covenant Transportation	Merrill Lynch	(103,531)	3,655	CSW Industrials Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12,09
0,430	Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(22,662)	4,714	CSW Industrials Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,60
8,547	Covenant Transportation	Columna Cacilo	(22,002)	8,250	CSX Corp	Bank of America	10,00
0,0	Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(14,872)	0,200	337 33.p	Merrill Lynch	(66
(9,677)		Morgan Stanley	8,776	4,890	CSX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(30
56,197	CRA International Inc	Bank of America		13,495	CSX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(11,89
		Merrill Lynch	(286,043)	(151)	CTI BioPharma Corp	Bank of America	
8,163	CRA International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,550)			Merrill Lynch	;
2,965	CRA International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(12,156)	(56,442)	CTS Corp	Bank of America	
6,199	Cracker Barrel Old Country	O-14 Ob-	(00.440)	(0.000)	CTC Com	Merrill Lynch	54,74
10.020	Store Inc	Goldman Sachs	(60,449)	(9,868)		Morgan Stanley	11,42
10,029	Cracker Barrel Old Country Store Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(96,634)	(5,593) 27,120	CTS Corp CubeSmart (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	5,92 4,22
9,066	Cracker Barrel Old Country	Merriii Lyricii	(90,034)	91,775	CubeSmart (Reit)	Bank of America	4,22
3,000	Store Inc	Morgan Stanley	(112,781)	01,770	Subcomart (rect)	Merrill Lynch	55,33
(15,596)	Cracker Barrel Old Country		( , ,	101,626	CubeSmart (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	61,24
, ,	Store Inc	Goldman Sachs	133,613	(14,330)	Cubic Corp `	Goldman Sachs	103,96
3,623	Craft Brew Alliance Inc	Bank of America		(6,028)	Cubic Corp	Morgan Stanley	29,49
		Merrill Lynch	(5,181)	6,473	Cullen/Frost Bankers Inc	Bank of America	
5,110	Craft Brew Alliance Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,307)			Merrill Lynch	(32,75
93,862	Crane Co	Bank of America	(====)	27,509	Cullen/Frost Bankers Inc	Goldman Sachs	(139,19
05 450	C C-	Merrill Lynch	(763,665)	13,380	Culp Inc	Bank of America	(00.04
25,453 20,323	Crane Co Crane Co	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(115,076) (164,222)	12,342	Culp Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(23,81 (21,96
	Crawford & Co 'A'	Bank of America	(104,222)	5,114	Culp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,62
(3,033)	Clawlold & CO A	Merrill Lynch	2,493	13.781	Cumberland	Morgan Stanley	(5,02
(12,812)	Crawford & Co 'B'	Goldman Sachs	5,765	10,701	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(62
(3,304)	Crawford & Co 'B'	Bank of America	.,	(2,106)	Cummins Inc	Bank of America	(-
,		Merrill Lynch	1,487	' '		Merrill Lynch	20,82
1,213	Credicorp Ltd	Goldman Sachs	5,337	( , ,	Cummins Inc	Morgan Stanley	49,61
2,295	Credicorp Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(10,924)	12,190	Cummins Inc	Bank of America	
(328)	Credit Acceptance Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(88,62
(0.040)	0	Merrill Lynch	2,125	5,773	Cummins Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,97
(2,818)	Credit Acceptance Corp	Goldman Sachs	18,261	(5,360)	Cummins Inc	Goldman Sachs	40,55
(44,129)	Credit Acceptance Corp Cree Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	14,249	6,542 2,994	Cumulus Media Inc 'A' Cumulus Media Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(39
(44,123)	Cree IIIC	Merrill Lynch	391,424	15,930	Curis Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	
(800)	Cree Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,525	15,950	Curis inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,89
(667)	Cree Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,788	14,576	Curis Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,39
6,781	Crinetics Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	.,	19,593	Curis Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,35
		Merrill Lynch	7,663	(8,221)	Curo Group Holdings Corp	Bank of America	,
4,959	Crinetics Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,604			Merrill Lynch	6,57
3,064	Crinetics Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(460)	18,859	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Bank of America	
9,719	Crocs Inc	Morgan Stanley	(29,449)			Merrill Lynch	(60,59
17,380	Crocs Inc	Goldman Sachs	(26,596)	39,909	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Morgan Stanley	(219,67
(26,084)	Cross Country Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,302	60,717	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Goldman Sachs	(210,74
(147,760)	Cross Country Healthcare Inc	Bank of America	100 242	(43,614)	Cushman & Wakefield Plc	Morgan Stanley	44,92
(3.748)	Cross Country Healthcare Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	109,342 3,448	(26,512)	Cushman & Wakefield Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29,02
	Crown Castle International	worgan stanley	J, <del>44</del> 0	(52,377)	Cushman & Wakefield Plc	Goldman Sachs	29,02 81,70
(0,700)	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(23,802)	(2,812)	Cutera Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,88
(67,345)	Crown Castle International	Bank of America	(20,002)	(8,798)	Cutera Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,83
(- ,= .3)	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(208,096)	(4,308)	Cutera Inc	Bank of America	,
(8,381)	Crown Castle International	,	` ' '	`` '		Merrill Lynch	2,88
,	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(25,897)		CVB Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	17,48
	Crown Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	104,455		CVR Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,08
(15,065)	Crown Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	88,884	17,717	CVS Health Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,60

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
8,432	CVS Health Corp	Morgan Stanley	(11,552)	241	Deckers Outdoor Corp	Bank of America	
(10,627)	CyberOptics Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	1,782
(0.000)	0 0	Merrill Lynch	7,067	1,377	Deckers Outdoor Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,997
(8,806) 13,841	Cypress Semiconductor Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,887)	(14,538) (16,477)	Deere & Co Deere & Co	Morgan Stanley	19,647 76,654
13,041	Cypress Semiconductor Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21,730	(12,009)	Deere & Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	,
(54,939)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	193,898	(12,003)	Deele & Co	Merrill Lynch	67,250
(16,001)		Bank of America	,	(49,538)	Del Frisco's Restaurant	Bank of America	
, , ,	, ,	Merrill Lynch	49,271		Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(76,784)
(44,673)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	178,114	(31,365)			
(3,337)	Cytokinetics Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,835	(2.2.2)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(48,616)
16,025	CytomX Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,268)	(6,916)	Del Frisco's Restaurant	Margan Ctanlay	1.027
10,342	CytomX Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11,790)	52,645	Group Inc Del Taco Restaurants Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,037
15,448	CytomX Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(18,074)	52,045	Del Taco Restaurants Inc	Merrill Lynch	(22,111)
(5,056)		Goldman Sachs	2,376	1,789	Delek US Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,627)
. , ,	Cytosorbents Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,443	(2,804)	Delek US Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
130	Daily Journal Corp	Goldman Sachs	98		· ·	Merrill Lynch	13,067
140	Daily Journal Corp	Morgan Stanley	283	33,399	Dell Technologies 'C'	Bank of America	
15,876	Daktronics Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(293,810)
00.050	Ballington	Merrill Lynch	(8,891)	42,652	Dell Technologies 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(376,191)
29,250 4,775	Daktronics Inc Daktronics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(16,380)	15,068 7,861	Dell Technologies 'C'	Morgan Stanley	(149,475)
104,856	Daktronics inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,247)	7,001	Delphi Technologies Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(37,261)
104,000	Dana IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(188,217)	11,070	Delphi Technologies Plc	Goldman Sachs	(52,472)
68,542	Dana Inc	Morgan Stanley	(69,008)	7,409	Delphi Technologies Plc	Morgan Stanley	(17,633)
131,897	Dana Inc	Goldman Sachs	(201,880)	10,808	Delta Air Lines Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,171)
15,610	Danaher Corp	Bank of America		3,614	Delta Air Lines Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	4,215			Merrill Lynch	(2,490)
2,605	Danaher Corp	Goldman Sachs	703	(1,264)	Delta Apparel Inc	Morgan Stanley	(273)
53,882 36,079	Darden Restaurants Inc Darden Restaurants Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(261,658)	(5,285)	Delta Apparel Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,126
30,079	Darden Nestadrants inc	Merrill Lynch	(151,864)	(2,253)	Delta Apparel Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,222
42,691	Darden Restaurants Inc	Morgan Stanley	(233,639)	58,910	Deluxe Corp	Bank of America	
(177,430)	Darling Ingredients Inc	Bank of America	(,,			Merrill Lynch	(231,447)
		Merrill Lynch	259,075	8,898	Deluxe Corp	Morgan Stanley	(33,449)
(90,743)	Darling Ingredients Inc	Morgan Stanley	78,972	8,370	Deluxe Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,363)
(36,692)	Darling Ingredients Inc	Goldman Sachs	38,942	9,181	Denali Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,320)
(8,553)	DASAN Zhone Solutions Inc DASAN Zhone Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(33,528) (56,962)	(5,770)	Denali Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	14,656
46,024	Daseke Inc	Bank of America	(30,902)	(9,491)	Denali Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	24,107
.0,02	Eddono IIIo	Merrill Lynch	(43,263)	(3,048)	Denali Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,243
66,269	Daseke Inc	Goldman Sachs	(62,293)	(42,913)	Denbury Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,157
28,545	Daseke Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,985)	(23,532)	Denbury Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,354
(1,708)	Dave & Buster's			(38,155)	Denny's Corp	Bank of America	
(7.507)	Entertainment Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,600	(04.440)	D	Merrill Lynch	763
(7,507)	Dave & Buster's Entertainment Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	37,798	(21,118)	Denny's Corp DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	422 8,299
3 212	Dave & Buster's	Bank of America		(10.637)	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,040
0,212	Entertainment Inc	Merrill Lynch	(718)	(29,907)	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Bank of America	
1,860	Dave & Buster's	,	, ,			Merrill Lynch	53,534
	Entertainment Inc	Morgan Stanley	(636)	44,522	Dermira Inc	Bank of America	
1,467	Dave & Buster's					Merrill Lynch	(37,844)
(0.440)	Entertainment Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,616)	18,513	Designer Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,730)
(9,412)	DaVita Inc	Bank of America	59,013	20,349 53,491	Designer Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,465) (37,444)
(18 830)	DaVita Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	118,064	20,985	Despegar.com Corp Devon Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(115,837)
179,653	Dawson Geophysical Co	Morgan Stanley	(19,762)	25,280	DexCom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(75,098)
7,675	Dawson Geophysical Co	Bank of America	( , )	4,791	DexCom Inc	Bank of America	
•	. ,	Merrill Lynch	(1,151)			Merrill Lynch	(16,385)
27,154	Dawson Geophysical Co	Goldman Sachs	(4,073)	12,114	DexCom Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,906)
(19,838)	Dean Foods Co	Morgan Stanley	8,332	(7,441)	DHI Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,191
(23,659)	Dean Foods Co	Goldman Sachs	9,598	(238,480)	DHT Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	83,468
12,904	Deciphera  Pharmaceuticals Inc.	Goldman Sacha	/2 E70\	(9,207)	Diamond Hill Investment	Morgan Stanlay	21 160
1,802	Pharmaceuticals Inc Deciphera	Goldman Sachs	(3,678)	(15.765)	Group Inc Diamond Hill Investment	Morgan Stanley	21,160
1,002	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,919)	(13,703)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,965)
2,182	Deciphera	Bank of America	(.,0.0)	10,383	Diamond Offshore Drilling Inc	Bank of America	
, -	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	(622)	,,	-	Merrill Lynch	(20,558)
		Margan Ctanlau	220	L CC 077	Diamond Offshore Drilling Inc	Goldman Sachs	(110,636)
(186) 359	Deckers Outdoor Corp Deckers Outdoor Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	239 79	55,877 21,957	Diamond Offshore Drilling Inc	Morgan Stanley	(36,668)

[85]

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation) USD
	<b>.</b>			J			
	United States continued				United States continued		
(65,863)	Diamond S Shipping Inc	Morgan Stanley	55,325	3,540	Domino's Pizza Inc	Bank of America	
(13,247)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	131,554	(0.070)	D	Merrill Lynch	(7,257
(33,930)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Bank of America	247 225	(6,370)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Morgan Stanley	62,532
(8,341)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	347,325 61,921	(6,838)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	36,695
28,307	DiamondRock Hospitality	Goldman Sachs	01,921	(5,861)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,418
20,307	Co (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,134)	4,254	Domo Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(9,238
17,324	DiamondRock Hospitality	morgan otamoy	(1,101)	1,533	Domo Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(6,301
,-	Co (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(11,598)	13,990	Domtar Corp	Bank of America	(-,
(3,965)	Dicerna Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,767)		•	Merrill Lynch	(48,965
	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,354	11,520	Domtar Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,358
(35,366)	Diebold Nixdorf Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,472	5,674	Donaldson Co Inc	Bank of America	
22,397	Digi International Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(9,429
05.405	B	Merrill Lynch	(7,615)	9,981	Donaldson Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,844
35,125 14,862	Digi International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,942)	18,505 15.319	Donaldson Co Inc Donegal Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(47,882
,	Digi International Inc Digimarc Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(6,688)	15,519	Donegal Group Inc. A	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2.209
(0,101)	Diginale Corp	Merrill Lynch	75,816	(77.454)	Donnelley Financial	Bank of America	(2,298
(15,795)	Digimarc Corp	Goldman Sachs	146,736	(11,434)	Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch	134,770
2,899	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(147)	(4.575)	Dorian LPG Ltd	Goldman Sachs	293
1,124	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(731)	(1,499)	Dorman Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,527
31,373	Digital Turbine Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,765)	(342)	Dorman Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	643
(3,133)	Dillard's Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7,553	(690)	Douglas Dynamics Inc	Morgan Stanley	772
(38,942)	Dime Community	Bank of America		52,924	Douglas Emmett Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
	Bancshares Inc	Merrill Lynch	43,615			Merrill Lynch	(70,918
(8,257)	Dime Community			(33,470)	Dover Corp	Bank of America	
(45.070)	Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,551	20.04=	5 .	Merrill Lynch	223,24
(15,273)	Dime Community	O alduna a C a ala	47.400	32,947	Dow Inc	Bank of America	(470.40
(7.055)	Bancshares Inc Dine Brands Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,106 (23,547)	85,162	Dow Inc	Merrill Lynch	(178,487 (477,50)
1,021	Dine Brands Global Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(23,541)	130,009	Dow Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(361,329
1,021	Dille Brands Global Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,062	(57,695)	DowDuPont Inc	Bank of America	(301,323
1,301	Dine Brands Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,851	(0.,000)	2011241 0110 1110	Merrill Lynch	(21,924
4,722	Diodes Inc	Bank of America	5,55	(17,740)	DR Horton Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,736
,		Merrill Lynch	(27,624)	64,309	DR Horton Inc	Bank of America	,
17,076	Diodes Inc	Goldman Sachs	(93,941)			Merrill Lynch	(54,020
5,814	Diodes Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,302)	(22,227)	DR Horton Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,625
108,172	Diplomat Pharmacy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,832)	18,043	Dril-Quip Inc	Bank of America	
51,394	Diplomat Pharmacy Inc	Bank of America	(50,000)	44.045	Date Control	Merrill Lynch	(44,747
58.403	Diplomat Pharmacy Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(52,936) (44,970)	11,845 12,484	Dril-Quip Inc Dril-Quip Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(29,376 (20,973
28,354	Discover Financial Services	Bank of America	(44,970)	(70,184)	Drive Shack Inc	Bank of America	(20,97
20,004	Discover i maricial dervices	Merrill Lynch	(62,833)	(70,104)	Drive Grack Inc	Merrill Lynch	37,899
66,411	Discover Financial Services	Morgan Stanley	(222,629)	(50,920)	Drive Shack Inc	Goldman Sachs	27,49
44,483	Discover Financial Services	Goldman Sachs	(102,621)		Drive Shack Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,93
13,183	Discovery Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(5,273)	11,306	Dropbox Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
8,261	Discovery Inc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(5,088
		Merrill Lynch	(3,304)	68,096	Dropbox Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(30,643
7,614	Discovery Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(533)	4,472	Dropbox Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,80
(47,651)	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Bank of America		(17,167)	DSP Group Inc	Bank of America	
(40.000)	DIGITAL: 1 O (A)	Merrill Lynch	(11,913)	04.057	DTE E O	Merrill Lynch	8,068
(16,208)	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,376)	21,657	DTE Energy Co	Goldman Sachs	(40,90
(6,601)	DMC Global Inc	Bank of America	27.064	31,434	DTE Energy Co	Bank of America	(42,74
8,899	DocuSign Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	27,064 13,082	15,348	DTE Energy Co	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(52,25
18,340	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Bank of America		13,889	Ducommun Inc	Bank of America	(32,23
10,010	Boildy Ediboratorioo into 70	Merrill Lynch	(53,369)	10,000	Bucommun mo	Merrill Lynch	(70,83
2,712	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	380	5,855	Ducommun Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,86
8,607	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(25,046)	(81,981)	Duke Energy Corp	Bank of America	(==,==
(3,063)	Dollar General Corp	Goldman Sachs	(27,046)	' '	<del></del> -	Merrill Lynch	132,80
(10,666)	Dollar General Corp	Bank of America		(24,201)	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(94,181)			Merrill Lynch	18,63
(26,004)	Dollar Tree Inc	Bank of America		(43,090)	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	33,17
		Merrill Lynch	29,905	(1,349)	Duluth Holdings Inc 'B'	Bank of America	
3,374	Dollar Tree Inc	Bank of America	0.005	(0.055)	Dodate Helding to 199	Merrill Lynch	1,808
0.000	Dellas Tasa Livi	Merrill Lynch	3,905	(9,653)	Duluth Holdings Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	8,398
8,830	Dollar Tree Inc	Morgan Stanley	16,453	9,656	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,014
(4,203) (25,321)	Dollar Tree Inc Dominion Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	4,833	11,348	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	Bank of America	(9,419
	CARLING CONTROL CONTROL	Dalik Ol Allielica				Merrill Lynch	(9,41)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
	·						
	United States continued				United States continued		
(16,594)	DXC Technology Co	Bank of America		(3,275)	Edgewell Personal Care Co	Goldman Sachs	17,71
22 242	DVC Tashnalagu Ca	Merrill Lynch	151,669	(80,099)	Edison International	Bank of America	F7 67
22,242 7,561	DXC Technology Co DXC Technology Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(123,486)	(18,134)	Edison International	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	57,67 13,05
7,001	BXO recimology GO	Merrill Lynch	(32,901)		Edison International	Morgan Stanley	1,87
6,569	DXC Technology Co	Goldman Sachs	(40,078)	1,954	Editas Medicine Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,02
1,261	DXP Enterprises Inc/TX	Bank of America		3,305	Editas Medicine Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,69
		Merrill Lynch	(3,241)	(2,772)	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Goldman Sachs	21,53
9,923	DXP Enterprises Inc/TX	Goldman Sachs	(25,502)	(1,282)	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Morgan Stanley	4,07
6,217	DXP Enterprises Inc/TX	Morgan Stanley	(13,056)	(3,277)	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Bank of America	05.46
7,053	Dycom Industries Inc	Bank of America		(4.061)	al lealth lea	Merrill Lynch	25,46
6,209	Dycom Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	29,199 25,705	(4,961) 16,753	eHealth Inc Eiger BioPharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(26,29
	Dynavax Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley	60,582	10,733	Liger Bior Harmaceditcals inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,17
	Dynavax Technologies Corp	Goldman Sachs	28,416	8,013	Eiger BioPharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,04
7,251		Goldman Sachs	(19,795)	51,361	El Paso Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	(93,95
1,313	E*TRADE Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,558)	63,152	El Paso Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	(132,69
730	E*TRADE Financial Corp	Bank of America		30,293	El Paso Electric Co	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,993)			Merrill Lynch	(60,35
(33,949)	Eagle Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		2,007	El Pollo Loco Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(0.00
(01 954)	Eagle Pencern Inc	Merrill Lynch	59,617 157,440	36,578	El Balla Laca Haldinga Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,32
	Eagle Bancorp Inc Eagle Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	40,982	98	El Pollo Loco Holdings Inc Elah Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(42,43
	Eagle Bulk Shipping Inc	Goldman Sachs	70,969	90	Lian Holdings inc	Merrill Lynch	27
	Eagle Bulk Shipping Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,606	87	Elah Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	26
		Bank of America		(5,661)	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,07
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	117,561	25,031	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(43,04
(55,963)		Morgan Stanley	231,407	43,808	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Bank of America	
(36,320)		Goldman Sachs	129,719			Merrill Lynch	(68,3
(4,895)	Eagle Pharmaceuticals Inc/DE	Bank of America		13,183	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Morgan Stanley	(16,47
(42 527)	Earthatana Enargy Ina 'A'	Merrill Lynch	20,290	1,263	Elastic NV Eldorado Resorts Inc	Goldman Sachs	(74
(42,527)	Earthstone Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	77,399	(17,010) (17,345)	Eldorado Resorts Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(4,94 (7,4)
(11 632)	Earthstone Energy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	21,170	(18,749)	Eldorado Resorts Inc	Bank of America	(7,40
21,239	East West Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(78,543)	(10,140)	Eldorado (Coorto Illo	Merrill Lynch	(6,6
70,672	East West Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		3,754	Electronic Arts Inc	Bank of America	(-,-
	·	Merrill Lynch	(304,596)			Merrill Lynch	(20,23
39,954	East West Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(93,971)	24,871	Element Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40,04
99,202	Easterly Government			(51,290)	Element Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	84,87
70.454	Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(48,609)	(42,398)	Element Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	24,59
73,151	Easterly Government	Caldman Casha	(30,030)	14,576	Elevate Credit Inc	Bank of America	(0.2)
(3,868)	Properties Inc (Reit) Eastern Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(38,039)	34,688	Elevate Credit Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(9,32 (22,20
(3,000)	Lasterii Co/Tile	Merrill Lynch	3,907	2,199	elf Beauty Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,43
102.211	EastGroup Properties Inc (Reit)			,	Eli Lilly & Co	Morgan Stanley	21,12
		Merrill Lynch	(255,016)		Eli Lilly & Co	Bank of America	,,-
18,573	EastGroup Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(60,024)	, , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	20,3
21,460	EastGroup Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(42,102)	(162,232)	Ellington Residential	Bank of America	
45,863	Eastman Chemical Co	Bank of America			Mortgage (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	111,94
00.040	E	Merrill Lynch	(278,847)	(40,004)	Ellington Residential		40.4
20,212	Eaton Corp Plc	Bank of America		(4.500)	Mortgage (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	12,40
(36,007)	Eaton Vance Corp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(99,645)	(1,500)	Ellington Residential Mortgage (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,03
(30,007)	Laton varice corp	Merrill Lynch	(7,201)	(2,172)	Eloxx Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	1,00
(19.461)	Eaton Vance Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,892)	(2,172)	LIOXX I Harmaceaticals inc	Merrill Lynch	3,64
	eBay Inc	Bank of America	(-,,	(81,648)	Embraer SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	(28,57
	•	Merrill Lynch	43,257	(18,728)	Embraer SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	(18,91
(40,232)	eBay Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,507	(11,984)	EMC Insurance Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(
	eBay Inc	Goldman Sachs	28,921	(27,344)	EMC Insurance Group Inc	Bank of America	_
(60,559)		Goldman Sachs	78,727	/= 0.4 ···	EMO I C	Merrill Lynch	2,46
(11,440)		Morgan Stanley	23,681	(5,044)	EMCOR Croup Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10
2,101 5,447	Echo Global Logistics Inc EchoStar Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(4,454) (2,615)	43,739	EMCOR Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(73,04
5, <del>44</del> 7 42,721	EchoStar Corp 'A'	Bank of America		2,272	EMCOR Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(73,02
74,141	Estibolar Corp A	Merrill Lynch	93,986	3,704	EMCOR Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,48
14,500	EchoStar Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	31,900	(11,182)	EMCOR Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,6
24,005	Ecolab Inc	Bank of America		(6,092)	EMCORE Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1:
•		Merrill Lynch	62,653	69,606	Emerald Expositions	Bank of America	`
8,848	Ecolab Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,093		Events Inc	Merrill Lynch	(68,2
	Edgawall Darsanal Care Co	Morgan Stanley	(6,023)	2,119	Emergent BioSolutions Inc	Bank of America	
5,247 (126,227)	Edgewell Personal Care Co Edgewell Personal Care Co	Bank of America		_,		Merrill Lynch	(10,40

11.1.1.	Book dates	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	H-LP	Description.	0 4	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
14,190	Emergent BioSolutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(46,003)	(98,149)	Entegris Inc	Bank of America	
(70,163)	Emerson Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	307,577	` '		Merrill Lynch	395,307
. , ,	Emerson Electric Co	Bank of America	, ,	(111,570)	Entegris Inc	Goldman Sachs	440,413
(=0,=0=)	2	Merrill Lynch	122,604	(42,346)		Morgan Stanley	71,825
(86.516)	Emerson Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	349,039	10,462	Entercom Communications	Bank of America	
(,,	Empire State Realty Trust	Bank of America	010,000	10,102	Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(6,277)
(147,000)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	61,895	35.860	Entercom Communications	Wichin Lyrich	(0,211)
(81 503)	Empire State Realty Trust	Wichin Lynon	01,000	00,000	Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(14,661)
(01,303)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	43,749	33,031	•	Guidinan Sacris	(14,001)
(4 101)	Empire State Realty Trust	worgan Stanley	45,745	33,031	Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(12,552)
(4,191)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,760	(61,230)	•	Bank of America	
72 151	, ,	Bank of America	1,700	(01,230)	Entergy Corp		
73,154	Employers Holdings Inc		(40.225)	(30.059)	Entermy Corn	Merrill Lynch	612
40.070	Foods on Dabbase to	Merrill Lynch	(40,235)	(30,958)	Entergy Corp	Morgan Stanley	67,890
10,070	Employers Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,538)	(50,028)	Entergy Corp	Goldman Sachs	15,413
5,789	Employers Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,894)	9,569	Enterprise Bancorp Inc/MA	Bank of America	
(125,125)	Empresas ICA SAB de					Merrill Lynch	(13,923)
	CV ADR	Morgan Stanley	169	8,293	Enterprise Bancorp Inc/MA	Goldman Sachs	(12,066)
	Enanta Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,219)	4,693	Enterprise Bancorp Inc/MA	Morgan Stanley	(7,251)
	Enanta Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,532	26,184	Enterprise Financial Services	Bank of America	
(2,550)	Enanta Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America			Corp	Merrill Lynch	(62,580)
		Merrill Lynch	(2,218)	16,122	Enterprise Financial Services		
(2,382)	Enbridge Inc	Bank of America	, , ,		Corp	Goldman Sachs	(38,532)
,	· ·	Merrill Lynch	715	(7,457)	Enzo Biochem Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,952
(5,511)	Encompass Health Corp	Bank of America		(21,006)	Enzo Biochem Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,151
(-,-,,		Merrill Lynch	12,730	842	EOG Resources Inc	Bank of America	,
(8 126)	Encompass Health Corp	Goldman Sachs	18,771	0.2	2001.0000.0000	Merrill Lynch	(9,414)
. , ,	Encompass Health Corp	Morgan Stanley	28,526	23,992	EOG Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(224,305)
	Encore Capital Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	17,867	54,399	EOG Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(593,562)
	Encore Capital Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	397	3,452	EPAM Systems Inc	Bank of America	
16,690	Encore Wire Corp	Bank of America	331	3,432	LI AW Oystems inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,415)
10,090	Lilcole Wile Colp		(77 775)	1 251	EDAM Systems Inc	•	, ,
(10 125)	Endo International Plc	Merrill Lynch	(77,775)	1,251	EPAM Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(513)
(18,435)		Goldman Sachs	29,588	7,163	EPAM Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,298)
14,020	Endo International Plc	Morgan Stanley	(18,296)	(870)	,	Goldman Sachs	(3,529)
. , ,	Enel Americas SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	(1,477)	(1,302)	EPAM Systems Inc	Bank of America	
(127,042)		Morgan Stanley	(10,799)			Merrill Lynch	(3,288)
(1,645)	Energizer Holdings Inc	Bank of America		18,924	Epizyme Inc	Morgan Stanley	17,599
		Merrill Lynch	7,863	2,760	Epizyme Inc	Bank of America	
	Energizer Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	16,538			Merrill Lynch	6,431
(13,478)	Energizer Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	57,753	8,749	Epizyme Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,385
(30,618)	Energy Recovery Inc	Bank of America		1,724	ePlus Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,482)
		Merrill Lynch	50,520	284	ePlus Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,095)
(27,876)	Energy Recovery Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,303	(15,578)	EPR Properties (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	19,473
(14,587)	Energy Recovery Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,603	(8,648)	EPR Properties (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	8,302
(31,146)	EnerSys	Bank of America		(34,933)	Equifax Inc	Bank of America	
, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	209,924		•	Merrill Lynch	(51,352)
3,632	EnerSys	Bank of America	,	(6,499)	Equifax Inc	Morgan Stanley	23,721
0,002	2.10.090	Merrill Lynch	(24,480)	(6,882)	Equifax Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,117)
2,609	EnerSys	Morgan Stanley	(13,202)	431	Equillium Inc	Goldman Sachs	377
58,521	EnLink Midstream LLC (Unit)	Bank of America	(10,202)	(2,708)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
30,321	ETILITIK WIIGSTI CATTI LEG (OTIIL)	Merrill Lynch	(69,055)	(2,700)	Equilix ine (iveit)	Merrill Lynch	5,389
41,259	Enlink Midetroom LLC (Unit)		(50,336)	(1,129)	Equipiy Inc (Poit)	Morgan Stanley	4,219
,	EnLink Midstream LLC (Unit)	Morgan Stanley			Equinix Inc (Reit)		
140,163	Ennis Inc	Bank of America		(42,352)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Bank of America	
05.400		Merrill Lynch	(183,614)	(00.044)	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	63,245
25,468	Enova International Inc	Bank of America		(39,311)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Goldman Sachs	57,001
		Merrill Lynch	(46,861)	(43,017)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Morgan Stanley	56,782
6,135	Enova International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,288)	(15,079)		Goldman Sachs	24,454
4,333	Enova International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,980)	(54,738)	Equity Bancshares Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(15,643)	Enphase Energy Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	96,886
		Merrill Lynch	(2,628)	(13,886)	Equity Bancshares Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	20,972
(14,406)	Enphase Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,322	(178,474)	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Bank of America	
(12,270)	EnPro Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	62,542			Merrill Lynch	(32,125)
	EnPro Industries Inc	Bank of America	,-	82,788	Equity LifeStyle Properties	Bank of America	, , ,
()	<del></del>	Merrill Lynch	4,012		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,656)
(1 170)	EnPro Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,461	23,916	Equity LifeStyle Properties	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(1,550)
	Ensco Rowan Plc 'A'	Bank of America	=,⊤∪ 1	25,515	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(478)
(0,004)	LIBOU NOWAIT IN A	Merrill Lynch	20,718	414	Equity LifeStyle Properties	Joidinan Jacils	(470)
/7 107\	Engian Group Inc/Tho	•	20,110			Morgan Stanlay	(222)
(7,197)	Ensign Group Inc/The	Bank of America	04 075	(04.004)	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(232)
(2.074)	Engine Croup In-775	Merrill Lynch	21,375	(21,891)	Equity Residential (Reit)	Bank of America	
	Ensign Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	9,858	(0.500)	F C I	Merrill Lynch	8,975
	Ensign Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	28,001	(6,563)	Era Group Inc	Bank of America	
(5,217)	Enstar Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	81,177	I		Merrill Lynch	10,304

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation)
	United States continued				United States continued		
(29,765)	Era Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	46,731	11,740	Eversource Energy	Goldman Sachs	235
	Era Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,639	5,880	Eversource Energy	Bank of America	
4,282	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Bank of America	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	0,000	_vo.com.coo.g,	Merrill Lynch	118
1,202	End indominity Go 71	Merrill Lynch	22,780	938	EVERTEC Inc	Bank of America	
7,969	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	42,395	000	EVERTED IIIO	Merrill Lynch	544
616	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(369)	1,637	EVERTEC Inc	Goldman Sachs	949
25,152	Eros International Plc	Bank of America	, , ,	2,948	EVERTEC Inc	Morgan Stanley	177
23,132	LIOS IIILEITIALIONAI FIC	Merrill Lynch	(11,570)	(24,743)		Bank of America	
16,690	Eros International Plc	•	(5,341)	(24,743)	EVERTECTIC	Merrill Lynch	(14,35
13,633	Eros International Plc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(6,271)	(21,847)	EVERTEC Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,67
34,732	ESCO Technologies Inc	Bank of America		(4,496)		Goldman Sachs	(4,90
34,732	L3CO reciliologies inc			,	Evo Payments Inc 'A'		
(40.015)	Facrow Now York (Pait)*	Merrill Lynch	(123,993)	(2,180)		Morgan Stanley	(3,466
(40,015)	Escrow New York (Reit)*	Bank of America		1,515	Evo Payments Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(20.040)	F N V (D-:4)*	Merrill Lynch	(487,783)	4 574	E. De De la la (A)	Merrill Lynch	1,65
(39,940)	Escrow New York (Reit)*	Goldman Sachs	(526,769)	1,574	Evo Payments Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,716
. , ,	Escrow New York (Reit)*	Morgan Stanley	(279,259)	9,647	Evo Payments Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	15,339
1,042		Morgan Stanley	(3,074)	6,111	Evolent Health Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
	ESSA Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	780			Merrill Lynch	(20,71)
	ESSA Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	380	18,329	Evolent Health Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(62,13
39,942	Essent Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(33,551)	118,353	Evolution Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	
73,499	Essent Group Ltd	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(107,70°
		Merrill Lynch	(61,739)	109,155	Evolution Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	(99,33
18,933	Essent Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(35,783)	85,262	Evolution Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	(40,07
(201)	Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(217)	6,773	Evoqua Water Technologies		
(10,460)	Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Bank of America			Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,94
		Merrill Lynch	(11,297)	24,450	Evoqua Water Technologies	Bank of America	·
(526)	Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,415		Corp	Merrill Lynch	(13,20
6,830	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(30,598)	14,449	Evoqua Water Technologies	, ,	( -, -
4,165	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(27,263)	, -	Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,95)
5,783	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America		(4 147)	EW Scripps Co/The 'A'	Bank of America	
0,100	Lotoo Laador Goo mo mo m	Merrill Lynch	(39,787)	(1,117)	Evv comppe commo /v	Merrill Lynch	542
(15,027)	Ethan Allen Interiors Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,912	(5,769)	EW Scripps Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,92
(11,694)		Goldman Sachs	16,956	21,243	EW Scripps Co/The 'A'	Bank of America	
1,210	Etsy Inc	Bank of America		21,243	LW Scripps Corrie A	Merrill Lynch	(42,27
1,210	Elsy IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(1,101)	12,867	EW Scripps Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(25,60)
0.050	Ctov Inc	•		,			• •
8,852	Etsy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(26,822)	17,182	EW Scripps Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(11,68
23,177	Etsy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,933)	(4,178)	Exact Sciences Corp	Bank of America	
	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,509)	(0.040)	<b>-</b>	Merrill Lynch	(22,41
(7,741)	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Bank of America		(3,240)	Exact Sciences Corp	Morgan Stanley	(15,93
		Merrill Lynch	(25,152)	(1,365)	Exact Sciences Corp	Goldman Sachs	12
(17,682)	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Morgan Stanley	80,542	49,872	Exantas Capital Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
(3,568)	Evans Bancorp Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(14,46
		Merrill Lynch	785	28,209	Exantas Capital Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(8,18
(9,804)	Evans Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,667	44,833	Exantas Capital Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,96
2,518	Evelo Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	25	(10,370)	Exela Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	20
(3,920)	Eventbrite Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(14,605)	Exelixis Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,23
		Merrill Lynch	9,643	(10,358)	Exelixis Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,41
5,245	Everbridge Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,106)	(15,123)	Exelixis Inc	Bank of America	
1,381	Everbridge Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(3,52
		Merrill Lynch	(1,554)	(131,960)	Exelon Corp	Goldman Sachs	113,66
4,150	Everbridge Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,922)	(85,284)	Exelon Corp	Bank of America	
29,175	Evercore Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(, - ,		Merrill Lynch	75,90
-, -		Merrill Lynch	(212,102)	(4,522)	ExlService Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,05
18,076	Evercore Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(123,942)		ExlService Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
4,960	Evercore Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(23,114)	(0,.00)	= meer ries i ieramige mie	Merrill Lynch	7,75
,	Everest Re Group Ltd	Bank of America		(15,568)	ExIService Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,22
(12,100)	Everest Ne Group Eta	Merrill Lynch	37,814	(32,343)	ExOne Co/The	Bank of America	
(4 325)	Everest Re Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	22,360	(02,040)	Exone our me	Merrill Lynch	9,37
	Everest Re Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	31,543	(17,992)	ExOne Co/The	Goldman Sachs	5,21
. , ,	•	Bank of America					
94,557	Evergy Inc			(1,994)	Expedia Group Inc	Bank of America	
0.045		Merrill Lynch	5,673	(40.574)		Merrill Lynch	7,57
9,045	Evergy Inc	Goldman Sachs	543	(12,574)	Expeditors International of	0.11	
(2,505)	Everi Holdings Inc	Bank of America		/aa :	Washington Inc	Goldman Sachs	55,20
		Merrill Lynch	(100)	(22,186)	Expeditors International of	Bank of America	
(1,725)	Everi Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	276		Washington Inc	Merrill Lynch	99,41
65,069	EverQuote Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(9,858)	Expeditors International of		
		Merrill Lynch	1,952		Washington Inc	Morgan Stanley	38,93
(58,007)	Eversource Energy	Goldman Sachs	10,121	(7,811)	Exponent Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,46
	Eversource Energy	Morgan Stanley	11,614	(19,203)	Exponent Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,30
26,479	Eversource Energy	Morgan Stanley	(29,656)	(63,123)	Express Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,40
,	Eversource Energy	Bank of America			Express Inc	Bank of America	
(2,779)		or / arronda		(, <del>_</del> , 0 , 0)		_a or , arriorida	

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(E4 067)	United States continued	Goldman Sachs	16 627	926	United States continued	Donk of America	
180,862	Express Inc	Bank of America	16,637	920	Fate Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,5
100,002	Extended Stay America Inc		(75.062)	25,587	Eato Thorapoutics Inc		39,8
235,865	(Unit) Extended Stay America Inc	Merrill Lynch	(75,962)	1,472	Fate Therapeutics Inc Fate Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	ა <del>ყ</del> ,ი-
200,000	(Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(144,653)		FB Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	()
276,770	Extended Stay America Inc	Worgan Otanicy	(144,000)		FB Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,4
210,110	(Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(125,548)		FB Financial Corp	Bank of America	
2,854	Exterran Corp	Bank of America	(120,010)	(10,=01)		Merrill Lynch	(1
,		Merrill Lynch	(856)	(7,592)	FBL Financial Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	24,0
28,632	Exterran Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,443)	(14,455)		Goldman Sachs	43,4
10,435	Exterran Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,696)	1,005	Federal Agricultural		
16,813	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America			Mortgage Corp 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(4,2
		Merrill Lynch	(4,356)	2,072	Federal Agricultural		
28,686	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(10,239)		Mortgage Corp 'C'	Morgan Stanley	(7,6
45,194	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(26,963)	24,386	Federal Agricultural	Bank of America	
74,194	Extraction Oil & Gas Inc	Bank of America			Mortgage Corp 'C'	Merrill Lynch	(105,9
		Merrill Lynch	(64,549)	(13,340)	Federal Realty Investment		
17,043	Extraction Oil & Gas Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,269)		Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(6
55,803	Extraction Oil & Gas Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,306)	(28,928)	Federal Realty Investment	Bank of America	
60,326	Extreme Networks Inc	Bank of America			Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,4
		Merrill Lynch	(34,989)	8,078	Federal Signal Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,7
68,079	Extreme Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(39,486)	21,694	Federal Signal Corp	Bank of America	
4,297	Extreme Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,676)	44.000	5 1 10: 10	Merrill Lynch	(32,7
(46,166)	Exxon Mobil Corp	Bank of America	220 020	11,803	Federal Signal Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,5
(45 405)	France Mahil Com	Merrill Lynch	230,830	(12,000)	Federated Investors Inc 'B'	Bank of America	
(15,165)		Goldman Sachs	75,825	(04.504)	Fadarated Investors Inc. (D)	Merrill Lynch	7,5
11,715	EZCORP Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,569)	(21,584)		Morgan Stanley	3,9
. , ,	F5 Networks Inc F5 Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	30,801 27,010	(50,538)		Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	7,7 261,8
. , ,		Morgan Stanley	27,010	(16,083)	•		
(7,500)	F5 Networks Inc	Bank of America	62 525	2,854	FedEx Corp	Bank of America	
(1 7/3)	Fabrinet	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	63,525 5,054	6,281	FedEx Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(18,2 (20,0
(1,885)		Goldman Sachs	28,218	(4,998)		Morgan Stanley	28,6
(783)	Fabrinet	Bank of America	20,210	1,676	FedEx Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,3
(703)	i abililet	Merrill Lynch	3,238	(16,295)		Bank of America	
2,008	Facebook Inc 'A'	Bank of America	0,200	(10,230)	T CULX COIP	Merrill Lynch	265,2
2,000	T doebook inc 70	Merrill Lynch	(15,281)	6,930	FedNat Holding Co	Bank of America	,
19,565	FactSet Research Systems Inc	Bank of America	(10,201)	0,000	r curtae riciding CC	Merrill Lynch	(5,2
,		Merrill Lynch	3,145	9,266	FedNat Holding Co	Goldman Sachs	(7,3
18,986	FactSet Research Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(80,552)	17,726	FedNat Holding Co	Morgan Stanley	(16,8
12,909	FactSet Research Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,738	(5,660)		Bank of America	
(13,323)	Fair Isaac Corp	Bank of America		, ,	·	Merrill Lynch	10,6
` '	·	Merrill Lynch	(65,947)	(6,427)	Ferro Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,2
(5,977)	Fair Isaac Corp	Morgan Stanley	25,951	4,745	Ferroglobe Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,5
(8,069)	Fair Isaac Corp	Goldman Sachs	(22,784)	39,000	Ferroglobe Plc	Morgan Stanley	(9,7
(2,499)	Farfetch Ltd 'A'	Bank of America		28,138	Ferroglobe Representation &		
		Merrill Lynch	11,196		Warranty Insurance Trust**	Morgan Stanley	
(1,727)	Farfetch Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,755	17,091	FGL Holdings	Goldman Sachs	(7,6
(19,400)		Morgan Stanley	22,820	136,066	FGL Holdings	Bank of America	
, ,	Farmer Brothers Co	Morgan Stanley	1,869	0 :	FOLUE II	Merrill Lynch	(61,2
(71,328)	Farmer Brothers Co	Bank of America	<b>-</b> 6 · -	3,498	FGL Holdings	Morgan Stanley	(2,4
(4.400)	Farman Day the co. C	Merrill Lynch	7,846	(25,453)		Morgan Stanley	6,3
	Farmer Brothers Co	Goldman Sachs	2,462	(143,420)	•	Goldman Sachs	282,5
2,739	Farmers & Merchants	Bank of America	(4.500)	(3,684)	FibroGen Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7
1 262	Bancorp Inc/Archbold OH Farmers & Merchants	Merrill Lynch	(4,560)	(20,423)	FibroGen Inc	Bank of America	40,0
1,302		Margan Ctaplay	(4.045)	(10 560)	Fibra Can Inc	Merrill Lynch	
70.974	Bancorp Inc/Archbold OH Farmers National Banc Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,015)	(19,560) (664)	FibroGen Inc Fidelity National Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	18,1
10,914	raimers National Banc Corp	Merrill Lynch	(64,586)	18,497	Fidelity National Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,6
47,626	Farmers National Banc Corp	Goldman Sachs	(43,340)	(13,235)		Morgan Stanley	7,6
21,742	Farmers National Banc Corp	Morgan Stanley	(18,481)	48,701	Fidelity National Information	Bank of America	
	Farmland Partners Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,561)	-+0,701	Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	90,0
	FARO Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(7,501)	38,334	Fidelity National Information	.vio.iiii Lyiloii	30,0
(5,170)		Merrill Lynch	15,966	35,004	Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(63,7
(5.968)	FARO Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,907	12,031	Fidelity National Information	gari otariicy	(00,7
	FARO Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	70,716	12,001	Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,8
	Fastenal Co	Bank of America	,	1,464	Fiesta Restaurant Group Inc	Bank of America	
-, •)		Merrill Lynch	(48,920)	.,	san included and one of the	Merrill Lynch	(2
(82,523)	Fastenal Co	Goldman Sachs	(385,414)	26,089	Fiesta Restaurant Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,3
	Fastenal Co	Morgan Stanley	169,727	179,949	Fifth Third Bancorp	Bank of America	
. ,/	-	J	,	-,	F	Merrill Lynch	(88,

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI
	2000p				2000		
	United States continued				United States continued		
54,224	Fifth Third Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(32,299)	(12,089)	First Internet Bancorp	Bank of America	
59,722	Fifth Third Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(45,574)	(7.05.4)	First late and Barrers	Merrill Lynch	13,17
(23,842)	Financial Institutions Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15,020	(7,254)	First Internet Bancorp First Internet Bancorp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	7,90° 10,55
(7,854)	Financial Institutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,618		First Interstate BancSystem	Bank of America	10,55
(16,988)		Goldman Sachs	10,702	(00,020)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	66,58
(23,609)		Bank of America	. 5, . 52	(169,054)	First Interstate BancSystem		00,00
,	•	Merrill Lynch	17,235		Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	365,15
(7,729)		Goldman Sachs	5,642	(8,347)	First Interstate BancSystem		
(10,646)		Morgan Stanley	(2,236)	400.005	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	12,18
16,294	First American Financial Corp	Bank of America	(60 E7E)	108,805	First Merchants Corp	Bank of America	(252.42)
1,114	First Bancorp Inc/ME	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(69,575)	70,389	First Merchants Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(252,42) (106,79)
1,117	That Bancorp mornic	Merrill Lynch	(1,225)	(38,381)		Goldman Sachs	28,40
3,243	First Bancorp Inc/ME	Goldman Sachs	(2,944)	(11,892)		Morgan Stanley	8,08
1,809	First Bancorp Inc/ME	Morgan Stanley	(877)	(90,503)		Bank of America	-,
(40,238)	First BanCorp/Puerto Rico	Goldman Sachs	21,729			Merrill Lynch	66,97
(44,600)	First BanCorp/Puerto Rico	Bank of America		97,113	First Northwest Bancorp	Bank of America	
44.504	E' at Barrer (Oa Illand	Merrill Lynch	24,084	40.070	Elect North and Brown	Merrill Lynch	(18,45
41,534	First Bancorp/Southern Pines NC	Bank of America	(60.716)	10,973 29,456	First Northwest Bancorp First of Long Island Corp/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,08
(17 655)	First Bancshares Inc/The	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(62,716) 24,123	29,450	First of Long Island Corp/The	Merrill Lynch	(42,41
(33,073)		Goldman Sachs	42,003	18,484	First Republic Bank/CA	Goldman Sachs	(40,11
(2,482)		Bank of America	,000	57,135	First Republic Bank/CA	Morgan Stanley	(151,97
, ,		Merrill Lynch	3,152	6,994	First Savings Financial	Bank of America	,
42,746	First Bank/Hamilton NJ	Bank of America			Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,45
		Merrill Lynch	(3,847)	1,107	First Savings Financial		
15,425	First Bank/Hamilton NJ	Goldman Sachs	(1,388)	004	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(86
500	First Choice Bancorp First Citizens BancShares	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(130)	634	First Savings Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanlay	(2.62
(3,009)	Inc/NC 'A'	Merrill Lynch	94,308	(12,947)	•	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(2,63
(456)	First Citizens BancShares	Wichin Lynon	04,000	(12,547)	i iist coldi iiic	Merrill Lynch	19,80
( /	Inc/NC 'A'	Goldman Sachs	11,058	(24,398)	First Solar Inc	Goldman Sachs	30,86
6,554	First Community	Bank of America		(21,058)	First Solar Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,05
	Bankshares Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,622)	11,676	First United Corp	Bank of America	
715	First Community		/a=a\			Merrill Lynch	(3,36
24 724	Bankshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(679)	17,591 19,189	First United Corp First United Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,86
24,721 9,521	First Community Corp/SC First Community Corp/SC	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,870)	13,763	FirstCash Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,26
3,321	r irst community corproc	Merrill Lynch	666	15,705	i iistoasii iiio	Merrill Lynch	(13,48
10,659	First Community Corp/SC	Goldman Sachs	(165)	11,887	FirstCash Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,64
148,354	First Defiance Financial Corp	Bank of America	` ′	48,136	FirstCash Inc	Goldman Sachs	(47,44
		Merrill Lynch	(311,543)	(34,991)	FirstEnergy Corp	Bank of America	
, , ,	First Financial Bankshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	190,392			Merrill Lynch	27,64
(14,341)	First Financial Bankshares Inc	Bank of America	54.040	(4,526)	Fiserv Inc	Bank of America	1.04
(23 002)	First Financial Bankshares Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	54,040 94,606	25,151	Fiserv Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,94 (11,90
2,452	First Financial Corp/IN	Morgan Stanley	(2,280)	20,675	Fisery Inc	Bank of America	(11,30
22,398	First Financial Corp/IN	Goldman Sachs	(23,885)	20,070	1 10017 1110	Merrill Lynch	(8,89
90,107	First Financial Corp/IN	Bank of America	( -,,	30,590	Fiserv Inc	Morgan Stanley	(127,25
		Merrill Lynch	(100,920)	120,488	Fitbit Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
94,790	First Financial Northwest Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(46,99
00 504	Elect Electrical Nicology and be	Merrill Lynch	(116,592)	376,052	Fitbit Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(132,98
39,521	First Financial Northwest Inc First Financial Northwest Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(48,611)	175,968	Fitbit Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(43,99
4,385 (168,135)	First Foundation Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,236) 132,338	2,098	Five Below Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,95
(32,161)		Morgan Stanley	20,588	9,458	Five Below Inc	Morgan Stanley	(50,60
8,964	First Hawaiian Inc	Bank of America	20,000	11,568	Five Below Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,99
		Merrill Lynch	(14,253)	(61,369)	Five Prime Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	,
21,784	First Hawaiian Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,637)	•		Merrill Lynch	49,70
200,462	First Horizon National Corp	Bank of America	// A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	(11,017)	•	Goldman Sachs	8,92
147.077	Eirot Horizon Notice - LO-	Merrill Lynch	(126,343)	3,248	Five Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,30
147,077	First Horizon National Corp	Morgan Stanley	(73,616) (40,592)	(2,907)	Five9 Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,84
86,899 400,419	First Horizon National Corp First Industrial Realty Trust	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(40,592)	7,995	Five9 Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,20
-00, <del>4</del> 18	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(311,660)	9,309	Five9 Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,16
262,765	First Industrial Realty Trust		(= / . ,000)	(1,894)		Morgan Stanley	(48
,	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(204,723)	(55,130)		Morgan Stanley	36,38
65,382	First Industrial Realty Trust		, ,	(82,742)	Flagstar Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	114,18
	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(33,999)	(15,857)	Flagstar Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
						Merrill Lynch	21,88

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
	FleetCor Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	194,230	31,732	Forrester Research Inc	Bank of America	
(9,674)	FleetCor Technologies Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(121,534)
(0.047)	Floor Con Trobustonian Inc	Merrill Lynch	61,897	27,303	Forrester Research Inc	Goldman Sachs	(104,570)
(8,347)	FleetCor Technologies Inc Flex Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	132,584 85,625	1,794	Forrester Research Inc Forterra Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,687)
(,,	Flex Ltd	Bank of America	65,025	(23,836)	Forteria inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	22,644
(1,000)	1 lox Eta	Merrill Lynch	6,571	14,923	Fortinet Inc	Bank of America	22,044
(11,609)	Flex Ltd	Morgan Stanley	8,475	,===		Merrill Lynch	(77,536)
3,166	Flexion Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		8,887	Fortinet Inc	Morgan Stanley	(47,726)
		Merrill Lynch	(4,527)	13,648	Fortinet Inc	Goldman Sachs	(73,183)
200	Flexion Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(354)	16,994	Fortive Corp	Goldman Sachs	(49,852)
(8,210)	Flexsteel Industries Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,174	68,261	Fortive Corp	Morgan Stanley	(157,899)
(12,640)	Flexsteel Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,547	18,890	Fortive Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(84,520)
(16,244)		Goldman Sachs	32,001	(2,776)	Fortive Corp	Goldman Sachs	14,380
20,129	FLIR Systems Inc	Bank of America			Fortune Brands Home &	Bank of America	11,000
		Merrill Lynch	(28,181)	` ' '	Security Inc	Merrill Lynch	83,312
568	FLIR Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(795)	6,566	Forty Seven Inc	Bank of America	
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	256,727		_	Merrill Lynch	(25,772)
(12,400)	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A' Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	37,944	38,309	Forum Energy		(0.4.000)
(10,037)	1 loof & Decoi Floidings life A	Merrill Lynch	124,136	16.063	Technologies Inc Forum Energy	Morgan Stanley	(31,030)
(8,869)	Flotek Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,104	16,962	Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(25,952)
(76,369)	Flotek Industries Inc	Bank of America	,	29.632	Forward Air Corp	Goldman Sachs	(161,360)
		Merrill Lynch	26,729	10,314	Forward Air Corp	Bank of America	
22,891	Flowers Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,060)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(55,111)
1,516	Flowers Foods Inc	Bank of America	1 200	24,498	Forward Air Corp	Morgan Stanley	(108,281)
38,818	Flowers Foods Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,289 32,995	(31,794)	Fossil Group Inc	Bank of America	
(68,790)		Bank of America	32,993	47.400	Farmdation Duilding	Merrill Lynch	123,043
(,)		Merrill Lynch	195,505	47,186	Foundation Building Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(43,411)
(30,534)		Morgan Stanley	83,667	24 018	Foundation Building	Goldman Sacris	(43,411)
	Flowserve Corp	Goldman Sachs	91,853		Materials Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,450)
40,510	Fluent Inc	Goldman Sachs	(32,813)	43,733	Foundation Building	Bank of America	, , ,
8,508	Fluent Inc Fluor Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(5,360) 63,441		Materials Inc	Merrill Lynch	(40,234)
12,200	Fluor Corp	Goldman Sachs	(21,838)	274,172	Four Corners Property	Bank of America	
(27,651)	•	Bank of America		15 700	Trust Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(104,185)
		Merrill Lynch	17,973	15,790	Four Corners Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,687)
(11,412)		Goldman Sachs	7,418	(1 313)	Four Corners Property	Worgan Starliey	(0,007)
(2,154)	FMC Corp	Bank of America		(1,010)	Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	499
(14,830)	FMC Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	6,462 44,490	(5,764)	Four Corners Property		
(32.355)	•	Morgan Stanley	17,795		Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	3,458
(159,897)	•	Bank of America	17,700	18,316	Fox Corp 'A'	Bank of America	(40.070)
,	•	Merrill Lynch	51,167	42 200	Fox Corn 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(48,272)
6,788	FNB Corp/PA	Bank of America		42,380 75,375	Fox Corp 'A' Fox Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(111,459) (153,120)
0.540	END O /DA	Merrill Lynch	(3,479)	7,171	Fox Corp 'B'	Bank of America	(100,120)
3,512	FNB Corp/PA Focus Financial	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,631)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(18,931)
(1,095)	Partners Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	6,586	30,402	Fox Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(80,261)
12,820	Fomento Economico	Wichin Lynon	0,000	10,815	Fox Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(22,495)
	Mexicano SAB de CV ADR	Goldman Sachs	(82,176)	4,138	Fox Factory Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,338)
2,961				(380) (399,872)	Fox Factory Holding Corp Francesca's Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	204
(40.00=)	Mexicano SAB de CV ADR	Morgan Stanley	(19,691)	(333,072)	Trancesca's Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	26,072
(12,907)		Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	157,294 53,119	42,140	Frank's International NV	Goldman Sachs	(7,585)
(3,827) 35,288	Ford Motor Co	Bank of America		78,656	Frank's International NV	Morgan Stanley	(7,866)
00,200	Tota Motor Go	Merrill Lynch	(34,582)	41,158	Frank's International NV	Bank of America	
18,870	Ford Motor Co	Goldman Sachs	(18,493)			Merrill Lynch	(7,408)
(2,930)	ForeScout Technologies Inc	Bank of America		13,243	Franklin Covey Co	Goldman Sachs	25,294
/a aa		Merrill Lynch	7,589	8,144	Franklin Covey Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15,555
(8,635)	ŭ	Morgan Stanley	8,894 30,617	11,123	Franklin Covey Co	Morgan Stanley	7,452
(15,296) (8,909)		Goldman Sachs Bank of America	39,617	(3,877)	Franklin Electric Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,397
(0,505)	i orosiai oroup inc	Merrill Lynch	3,920	(2,845)	Franklin Electric Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,909
(14,551)	Forestar Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,402	(51,383)	Franklin Financial Network Inc	Bank of America	
(5,539)	Forestar Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,329			Merrill Lynch	12,846
9,130	FormFactor Inc	Bank of America		(15,765)	Franklin Financial Network Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,941
E 000	Form Footer Inc	Merrill Lynch	(18,443)	39,840	Franklin Resources Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(57,370)
5,088 11 489	FormFactor Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,409) (23,208)	9.235	Franklin Resources Inc	•	(10,808)
11,489	FormFactor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,208)	9,235	Franklin Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(169,312)	Fred's Inc 'A'	Bank of America	00.507	(55,456)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	76,510
(17 900)	Fred's Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	33,507 1,074	(20,495)	Garmin Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	58,411
. , ,		Bank of America	1,074	(13,064)	Garmin Ltd	Morgan Stanley	13,717
( - ,- ,		Merrill Lynch	175,974	18,109	Garmin Ltd	Bank of America	,
(114,159)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Goldman Sachs	149,839			Merrill Lynch	(51,611)
(69,327)	FreightCar America Inc	Bank of America	20.044	(41,269)	Garmin Ltd	Goldman Sachs	117,617
(15,394)	Fresh Del Monte Produce Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29,811	(8,441) (9,109)	Garrett Motion Inc Gartner Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	12,493 30,292
(10,004)	Tresti Dei Wonte i Todace inc	Merrill Lynch	74,815	(3,496)	Gartner Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,300
1,861	Freshpet Inc	Bank of America		(28,878)	Gartner Inc	Bank of America	
0.050		Merrill Lynch	(2,177)	(00.000)	0 1 111	Merrill Lynch	35,520
6,850	Freshpet Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(10,105)	(20,090)	GasLog Ltd	Goldman Sachs	22,306 15,177
18,125 (2,516)	Freshpet Inc Front Yard Residential	Goldman Sachs	(21,792)	(19,776) 49,081	GasLog Ltd Gates Industrial Corp Plc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	,
(2,010)	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(956)	10,001	Catos maderial corp i lo	Merrill Lynch	(85,401)
10,462	frontdoor Inc	Bank of America	, ,	28,390	GATX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(125,447)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,988)	23,508	GATX Corp	Bank of America	
5,574 4,939	frontdoor Inc frontdoor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,059) (5,384)	77,267	GATX Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(162,205) (512,677)
(26,076)	Frontline Ltd/Bermuda	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	23,330	(73,932)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	90,510
(20,715)	FRP Holdings Inc	Bank of America	20,000	(35,699)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
, , ,	· ·	Merrill Lynch	15,743		,	Merrill Lynch	24,632
10,017	FS Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	(00.000)	(73,787)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	117,395
34.502	ETD Coo Inc	Merrill Lynch	(39,868)	(53,499)	GCP Applied Technologies Inc GCP Applied Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	56,966
34,302	FTD Cos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,954)	(87,985) (83,128)	Genco Shipping & Trading Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	85,620 44,058
7,936	FTD Cos Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,140)	(7,677)	Genco Shipping & Trading Ltd	Goldman Sachs	10,825
6,055	FTI Consulting Inc	Bank of America	( ) - /	23,374	Gencor Industries Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	8,416			Merrill Lynch	1,636
(20,024) (5,827)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	16,420	8,388 10,604	Gencor Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	587
. , ,	FTS International Inc Fulton Financial Corp	Bank of America	6,002	63,989	Gencor Industries Inc Generac Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,015
(102,200)	Tation Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	123,346	00,000	Contract foldings inc	Merrill Lynch	(107,502)
(9,425)	Fulton Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,163	42,764	Generac Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(70,206)
3,120	Funko Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,526)	16,049	Generac Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,614)
18,153	FutureFuel Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(20,876)	(147,586)	General Electric Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	139,469
21,935	FutureFuel Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,225)	(163,832)	General Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	95,842
10,462	FutureFuel Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,859)	(121,669)	General Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	114,977
9,146	G-III Apparel Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(40,517)	2,391	General Finance Corp	Bank of America	
7,510	G-III Apparel Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(45,661)	0.455	0	Merrill Lynch	(2,821)
1,962	G-III Apparel Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,346)	2,455 29,489	General Finance Corp General Mills Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,897)
(2.890)	G1 Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(0,040)	29,409	General Willis Inc	Merrill Lynch	(118,251)
(=,)		Merrill Lynch	7,948	56,404	General Mills Inc	Morgan Stanley	(176,230)
(3,368)	Gafisa SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	775	185,269	General Mills Inc	Goldman Sachs	(746,618)
(11,535)	Gafisa SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	2,278	(23,236)	General Motors Co	Morgan Stanley	50,887
(47,351) (178,922)	Gaia Inc GAIN Capital Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	26,517 62,623	2,793 (82,091)	Genesco Inc Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,536
(7,085)	GAIN Capital Holdings Inc	Bank of America	02,020	(02,001)	Concess a Wyening ine 70	Merrill Lynch	(653,026)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	5,455	(37,352)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(182,448)
(4,254)	GAMCO Investors Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(22,447)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(143,101)
(10,000)	Competen Com 'A'	Merrill Lynch	8,295	(74,788)	Genie Energy Ltd 'B'	Bank of America	
(18,000)	GameStop Corp 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,260	(9,630)	Genie Energy Ltd 'B'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	57,587 3,976
(76,004)	GameStop Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	21,281	(14,936)	Genie Energy Ltd 'B'	Goldman Sachs	9,230
	Gaming and Leisure	Bank of America	•	35,171	Genomic Health Inc	Morgan Stanley	(104,458)
	Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,084)	32,952	Genomic Health Inc	Bank of America	
(168,745)	Gaming and Leisure	Coldman Cash	1 420	E0 350	Conomia Hoolth Inc	Merrill Lynch	(135,762)
(115 547)	Properties Inc (Reit) Gaming and Leisure	Goldman Sachs	1,429	50,250 (46,334)	Genomic Health Inc Genpact Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(205,370)
(110,071)	Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(2,209)	(40,004)	Compact Liu	Merrill Lynch	11,120
(121,123)	Gap Inc/The	Bank of America	(-,)	(92,480)	Gentex Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	595,925			Merrill Lynch	87,856
,	Gap Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	33,768	(58,697)	Gentex Corp	Morgan Stanley	53,414
(35,147) 1,874	Gap Inc/The Gap Inc/The	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	172,923 (7,421)	(80,774) (18,717)	Gentex Corp Gentherm Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	76,735 27,987
(9,515)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(1,441)	(24,717)	Gentherm Inc	Goldman Sachs	80,420
(-,)		Merrill Lynch	10,467	(106,930)	Gentherm Inc	Bank of America	
		Goldman Sachs	23,139			Merrill Lynch	373,186

[93]

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Description	Counterparty	000	liolaling	Description	Counterparty	002
	United States continued				United States continued		/
(10,629)		Morgan Stanley	19,664	41,230	GNC Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(20,203
(6,528)	Genuine Parts Co	Bank of America	(6.0E9)	19,921	GNC Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,582
9,974	Genuine Parts Co	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(6,058)	73,080 62,156	GoDaddy Inc 'A' GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(169,748 (134,906
3,314	Genuine Faits Co	Merrill Lynch	17,455	40,060	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(134,900
8,896	Genuine Parts Co	Goldman Sachs	15,568	40,000	Cobaddy IIIc 7	Merrill Lynch	(92,138
(30,055)	Genuine Parts Co	Goldman Sachs	(48,046)	(56,974)	Gogo Inc	Bank of America	
(60,234)	GEO Group Inc/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(12,047)		· ·	Merrill Lynch	50,707
(35,011)	GEO Group Inc/The (Reit)	Bank of America			Gogo Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,612
(00.000)	0500 1 (51 (53))	Merrill Lynch	(7,002)	(3,132)	Gol Linhas Aereas	0.11	(7.07)
(26,090)	GEO Group Inc/The (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	12,001	(4.4.040)	Inteligentes SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	(7,673
17,771 6,782	Geopark Ltd Geopark Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	15,816 2,984	(14,619)	Gol Linhas Aereas Inteligentes SA ADR	Morgan Stanloy	(33 19
363,032	Geopaik Liu Gerdau SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	(7,261)	59,667	Golar LNG Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(33,185
23,389	Gerdau SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	702	39,007	Golai EIVO Eta	Merrill Lynch	(46,540
6,631	German American Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,547)	65,021	Golar LNG Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(122,239
38,869	German American Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	( , ,	39,593	Golar LNG Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(30,883
	•	Merrill Lynch	(34,982)	70,514	Gold Resource Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,693
12,639		Morgan Stanley	(13,376)	56,289	Gold Resource Corp	Bank of America	
(216,507)	Geron Corp	Goldman Sachs	86,603			Merrill Lynch	(25,330
(10,039)		Morgan Stanley	1,405	61,595	Gold Resource Corp	Goldman Sachs	(27,718
58,002	Getty Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(04 603)	(19,576)	Golden Entertainment Inc	Bank of America	22.70
82,828	Getty Realty Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(84,683) (120,929)	(40,000)	Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	22,708
15,724	Getty Realty Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(120,929)	(40,000)	Goldman Sachs Group inc/ me	Merrill Lynch	507.433
65,593	Gilead Sciences Inc	Bank of America	(17,700)	(16.902)	Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	194,090
00,000	CGaa Co.oGGG	Merrill Lynch	(183,004)	10,370	Goodrich Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	
6,390	Gilead Sciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,496)			Merrill Lynch	(12,65
11,616	Gilead Sciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(32,409)	7,786	Goodrich Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,49
26,070	Gladstone Commercial	Bank of America		13,631	Goodrich Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,814
	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(22,681)	20,235	Goodyear Tire & Rubber	Bank of America	
21,629	Gladstone Commercial	0.11	(40.047)	74.450	Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(17,79
0.002	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(18,817)	74,450	Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co/The	Margan Ctanlay	(0.4.004
8,903	Gladstone Commercial Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(5,164)	60,696	Goodyear Tire & Rubber	Morgan Stanley	(84,291
27,309	Gladstone Land Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(0,104)	00,000	Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(135,27
21,000	Cladetorio Edita Gorp (Ficili)	Merrill Lynch	(13,381)	(3,432)		Morgan Stanley	8,546
15,606	Gladstone Land Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,271)	(3,090)	Goosehead Insurance Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,03
16,607	Gladstone Land Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(8,137)	71,735	GoPro Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(90,38
(825)	Glaukos Corp	Bank of America		7,231	Gorman-Rupp Co/The	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	1,865			Merrill Lynch	(17,64
(19,854)	Global Blood Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(55,591)	3,609	Gorman-Rupp Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(8,800
(22,376)	Global Blood Therapeutics Inc Global Eagle Entertainment Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(52,313) 298	2,843 (7,615)	Gorman-Rupp Co/The Gossamer Bio Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,35
	Global Eagle Entertainment Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,347	(7,013)	Gossamer Bio Inc	Merrill Lynch	14,392
(103,317)	Global Indemnity Ltd	Morgan Stanley	6,906	(7,658)	Gossamer Bio Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,47
(22,662)	Global Medical Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	13,144	(1,032)	Gossamer Bio Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,84 <sup>-</sup>
(58,710)	Global Medical Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	-,	(102,251)	GP Strategies Corp	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	27,007			Merrill Lynch	158,48
(40,111)	Global Medical Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	18,042	(6,318)	Graco Inc	Bank of America	
(4,724)	Global Payments Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,719)			Merrill Lynch	10,48
(10,456)	Global Payments Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,885)		Graco Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,21
(49,034)	Global Payments Inc	Bank of America	(005.470)	35,310	Graco Inc	Bank of America	/F0.04
27 605	Clabal Water Descurees Inc	Merrill Lynch	(235,173)	(14,002)	Crace Inc	Merrill Lynch	(58,61
27,685	Global Water Resources Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,045	(14,992) (33,476)	Graco Inc GrafTech International Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	23,888 13,39
19,621	Global Water Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,665	(19,000)	GrafTech International Ltd	Bank of America	
22,278	Global Water Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(445)	(10,000)	Grantosh international Eta	Merrill Lynch	23,18
5,341	Globant SA	Morgan Stanley	4,059	(21,532)	GrafTech International Ltd	Goldman Sachs	26,26
780	Globant SA	Goldman Sachs	5,374	7,575	Graham Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,16
34,633	Globus Medical Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(150,654)	1,201	Graham Corp	Bank of America	
8,649	Globus Medical Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(23,266)			Merrill Lynch	(1,48
5,059	Globus Medical Inc 'A'	Bank of America	/00 cc=	4,660	Graham Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,77
(17.004)	Chromimetics Iss	Merrill Lynch	(22,007)	154	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(2,23
(17,081)	Glycomimetics Inc Glycomimetics Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	3,075 6,119	(336)	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,42
(7,199) 2,660	GMS Inc	Bank of America	0,118	(548)	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Goldman Sachs	14,85
۷,000	OWO IIIO	Merrill Lynch	(5,586)	(1,545)	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Morgan Stanley	22,38
32,819	GMS Inc	Goldman Sachs	(68,920)	17,742	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Morgan Stanley	35,60
23,604	GNC Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(,)	6,536	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Bank of America	
	<u>~</u>	Merrill Lynch	(11,566)	ĺ	•	Merrill Lynch	18,74

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI
	United States continued				United States continued		
11,219	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	36,032	22,830	Grupo Aeroportuario del		
(6,428)	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Bank of America	00,002	22,000	Centro Norte SAB de		
(-,)		Merrill Lynch	(20,248)		CV ADR	Morgan Stanley	(25,57)
(8,797)	Granite Construction Inc	Bank of America	, ,	(8,843)	Grupo Aeroportuario del	,	,
		Merrill Lynch	18,738		Sureste SAB de CV ADR	Goldman Sachs	55,269
(27,814)		Morgan Stanley	35,602	(1,477)	Grupo Aeroportuario del		
(16,557)	Granite Construction Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,266	(27.027)	Sureste SAB de CV ADR	Morgan Stanley	8,900
(134,306)	Graphic Packaging Holding Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	75,211	(37,637) (150,669)	Grupo Televisa SAB ADR Grupo Televisa SAB ADR	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	10,162 (10,54)
5,896	Gray Television Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,721)	14,573	GSI Technology Inc	Bank of America	(10,54
3,740	Gray Television Inc	Bank of America	(0,: = :)	,	ce. rearmonegy me	Merrill Lynch	12,533
	•	Merrill Lynch	(6,433)	44,019	GSI Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,49
21,125	Gray Television Inc	Goldman Sachs	(36,335)	45,366	GSI Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	39,188
22,657	Great Lakes Dredge &			414	GTx Inc	Morgan Stanley	17
44 222	Dock Corp	Morgan Stanley	227	195,425	GTx Inc	Bank of America	
41,332	Great Lakes Dredge & Dock Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(10,333)	53,002	GTx Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	5,863 1,590
48,230	Great Lakes Dredge &	WEITH LYNCH	(10,333)		Guaranty Bancshares Inc/TX	Bank of America	
40,200	Dock Corp	Goldman Sachs	(12,057)	(01,171)	Sudianty Baneshares mark	Merrill Lynch	(25,87)
7,670	Great Southern Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	( , ,	(2,995)	Guaranty Bancshares Inc/TX	Morgan Stanley	(359
		Merrill Lynch	(2,608)	1,159	Guardant Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,13
8,114	Great Southern Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,759)	1,187	Guardant Health Inc	Bank of America	
880	Great Southern Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(211)		0 1 111 111 1	Merrill Lynch	(2,18
(71,574)	Great Western Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	145,295	2,020 (19,620)	Guardant Health Inc Guardant Health Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	8,302
(62,480)	Great Western Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	121,211	(19,020)	Guardant Health Inc	Merrill Lynch	36,10
5,151	Green Brick Partners Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,782)	(9,588)	Guardant Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	16,49
34,274	Green Brick Partners Inc	Bank of America	(=,: 0=)	(4,890)	Guess? Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,87
		Merrill Lynch	(23,306)	(16,621)	Guess? Inc	Bank of America	
21,449	Green Brick Partners Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,585)			Merrill Lynch	33,57
8,517	Green Dot Corp 'A'	Bank of America	/a ===>		Guess? Inc	Morgan Stanley	32,80
7 000	Cross Det Corn 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(9,539)	(45,373)		Goldman Sachs	164,54
7,809 2,272	Green Dot Corp 'A' Green Dot Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(24,598) (3,142)	(21,840)	Guidewire Software Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	71,66
(10,867)	Green Plains Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,297	(37,876)	Guidewire Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	228,84
(135,187)	Green Plains Inc	Bank of America	0.,20.	(32,922)		Goldman Sachs	10,20
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	389,339	(126,460)	Gulfport Energy Corp	Bank of America	
(32,450)		Morgan Stanley	84,046			Merrill Lynch	218,77
(6,054)		Goldman Sachs	40,458	(22,096)	GWG Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	120,12
(180)	Greene County Bancorp Inc Greenhill & Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	63	21,539	H&E Equipment Services Inc	Bank of America	
(6,423)	Greenniii & Co inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12,332	1,141	H&E Equipment Services Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(75,38 (57
(18.349)	Greenlane Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	19,817	1,759	H&E Equipment Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,15
. , ,	GreenSky Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,855)	10,202	H&R Block Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,60
(3,718)	GreenSky Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,637)	46,574	H&R Block Inc	Bank of America	
16,959	GreenSky Inc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(45,33
10.010	0 :51 (4)	Merrill Lynch	(3,222)	10,206	H&R Block Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,06
16,640	Greif Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(24,520)	(13,708)	Habit Restaurants Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America	22.25
6,000 (6,271)	Greif Inc 'A' Greif Inc 'B'	Bank of America	(10,316)	(30,698)	Habit Restaurants Inc/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	32,35 72,44
(0,271)	Greil IIIe B	Merrill Lynch	15,960	12,039	Hackett Group Inc/The	Bank of America	72,
(3,985)	Griffin Industrial Realty Inc	Bank of America	. 5,555	. =,000	Hadrida Group me me	Merrill Lynch	(5,29
, ,	,	Merrill Lynch	(3,148)	40,105	Hackett Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(15,21
(6,225)	Griffin Industrial Realty Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,918)	52,009	Hackett Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(22,99
33,905	Griffon Corp	Morgan Stanley	(23,393)	(16,953)	Haemonetics Corp	Bank of America	
16,653	Griffon Corp	Goldman Sachs	(22,155)	(4.070)	Haaraaratiaa Carr	Merrill Lynch	54,86
2,375	Gritstone Oncology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,393)	(1,078) 3,603	Haemonetics Corp	Morgan Stanley	6,73
4,321 (3.311)	Gritstone Oncology Inc Group 1 Automotive Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,795)	(1,958)	Haemonetics Corp Haemonetics Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(14,62 8,36
(0,011)	Group 17 tatomotive inc	Merrill Lynch	16,754	9,500	Haemonetics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(30,87
(9,229)	Group 1 Automotive Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,668	(14,023)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Bank of America	(,-
(23,759)	Group 1 Automotive Inc	Goldman Sachs	117,920	' '	·	Merrill Lynch	65,48
(91,667)	Groupon Inc	Bank of America		(13,076)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	51,71
(00 : = : =		Merrill Lynch	(458)	(52,024)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	239,20
(304,518)	Groupon Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,794	(18,926)	Halcon Resources Corp	Bank of America	4.07
(316,864)	•	Goldman Sachs	(1,584) 12,771	(1/1 020)	Halcon Poscuroca Corn	Merrill Lynch	1,27
16,232 2,302	GrubHub Inc GrubHub Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	12,771 (10,152)	(141,830) 67,064	Halcon Resources Corp Halliburton Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,51
	GrubHub Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,988	07,004	i idilibuitori OU	Merrill Lynch	(267,58
15,212	Grupo Aeroportuario del	,	.,500	24,683	Halliburton Co	Goldman Sachs	(98,48
•	Centro Norte SAB de			121,040	Hallmark Financial	Bank of America	(,
	CV ADR	Goldman Sachs	(14,908)		Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	56,88

[95]

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	•						
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,035	Hallmark Financial Services Inc		956	6,691	Hawkins Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,047
30,306	Hallmark Financial Services Inc	• .	(1,818)	5,204	Hawkins Inc	Bank of America	
2,407	Halozyme Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(5,204
		Merrill Lynch	(2,359)	(35,627)	Haynes International Inc	Bank of America	
13,038	Halozyme Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,504)			Merrill Lynch	88,711
15,401	Halozyme Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,780)	16,260	HB Fuller Co	Bank of America	
(18,991)	Hamilton Beach Brands	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(77,560
	Holding Co 'A'	Merrill Lynch	8,166	46,752	HB Fuller Co	Goldman Sachs	(221,792
	Hamilton Lane Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	26,947	42,308	HB Fuller Co	Morgan Stanley	(117,193
(26,915)	Hamilton Lane Inc 'A'	Bank of America	2.004	(309)		Morgan Stanley	2,333
(440.000)	Llanasalı Milaitaanı Cana	Merrill Lynch	2,961	(6,533)	HCA Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	16,463
(118,386)	Hancock Whitney Corp	Bank of America	242.075	2,667	HCI Group Inc	Bank of America	(2.040
(40.070)	Hanasak Whitney Corn	Merrill Lynch	243,875	0 000	HCI Croup Inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,040
	Hancock Whitney Corp	Morgan Stanley	65,715	8,829	HCI Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,065
	Hancock Whitney Corp Hanesbrands Inc	Goldman Sachs	123,818	9,234	HCI Group Inc HCP Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(3,786
(10,576)	Hallesbrailus IIIC	Bank of America	120.993	(39,399) (89,920)	HCP Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(1,586
(25 170)	Hancabranda Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	57,469	(10,066)	HCP Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(16,186
4,083	Hanesbrands Inc Hanger Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,940)	(10,000)	HCF IIIC (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,812
	Hanmi Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	88,621	83,558	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(170,994
	Hanmi Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	35,418	53,433	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(170,994
45,243	•	Morgan Stanley	33,410	33,433	TID Supply Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(85,732
75,275	Sustainable Infrastructure			90,568	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(167,468
	Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(29,712)	(81,717)	Healthcare Realty Trust Inc	Bank of America	(107,400
23,520	Hannon Armstrong	Columna Cacins	(23,712)	(01,717)	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(34,321
20,020	Sustainable Infrastructure			15,271	Healthcare Realty Trust Inc	Wichin Lynon	(04,021
	Capital Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(25,362)	10,271	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,955
728	Hanover Insurance Group	morgan otamoy	(20,002)	19,303	Healthcare Realty Trust Inc	Columbia Caorio	2,000
, 20	Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(91)	10,000	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(4,703
(2 934)	Hanover Insurance Group	Bank of America	(0.)	16,258	Healthcare Realty Trust Inc	Bank of America	(1,100
(=,00.)	Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	1,467	.0,200	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(4,472
(4.808)	Hanover Insurance Group		.,	(10,526)	Healthcare Services Group Inc	Bank of America	(.,
(1,000)	Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	2,404	(::,:=:)		Merrill Lynch	26,169
(20.143)	HarborOne Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	_,	(53,653)	Healthcare Services Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	105,622
(==,::=)	тыны	Merrill Lynch	8,057	(80,641)	Healthcare Services Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	198,668
(1,618)	HarborOne Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	582	93,334	Healthcare Trust of America		
	HarborOne Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,284	,	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	16,337
21,315	Harley-Davidson Inc	Morgan Stanley	(52,435)	69,608	Healthcare Trust of America	Bank of America	•
(16,830)	Harley-Davidson Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	35,128
	•	Merrill Lynch	37,699	18,641	Healthcare Trust of America	•	
8,065	Harley-Davidson Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,066
		Merrill Lynch	(17,526)	14,179	HealthEquity Inc	Goldman Sachs	(49,345
(3,763)	Harley-Davidson Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,429	4,626	HealthEquity Inc	Bank of America	
12,955	Harley-Davidson Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30,479)			Merrill Lynch	(16,759
	Harmonic Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,112	14,278	HealthEquity Inc	Morgan Stanley	(59,539
	Harmonic Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,388	(11,783)	HealthEquity Inc	Bank of America	
18,201	Harris Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	42,772
		Merrill Lynch	16,345	40,605	HealthStream Inc	Bank of America	
32,533	Harris Corp	Morgan Stanley	(89,982)			Merrill Lynch	(56,847
8,614	Harris Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,092	13,851	HealthStream Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,39
5,043	Harrow Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,723	7,842	HealthStream Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,567
4,813	Harrow Health Inc	Morgan Stanley	(96)	(64,596)	Heartland Express Inc	Bank of America	
16,405	Hartford Financial Services		//			Merrill Lynch	122,732
	Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(10,663)	17,734	Heartland Financial USA Inc	Bank of America	
55,633	Hartford Financial Services	Bank of America	(00.404)			Merrill Lynch	(23,586
00.400	Group Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(36,161)	16,891	Heartland Financial USA Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,465
36,102	Harvard Bioscience Inc	Bank of America		3,810	Heartland Financial USA Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,553
(00,000)	Harton Lon	Merrill Lynch	(1,805)	(110,695)	Hecla Mining Co	Goldman Sachs	29,888
(22,066)	Hasbro Inc	Morgan Stanley	58,475	33,084	HEICO Corp	Bank of America	500.01
(49,466)	Hasbro Inc	Bank of America	40 477	44 045	HEICO Core	Merrill Lynch	509,044
(20.540)	Lloobro Inc	Merrill Lynch	48,477	11,315	HEICO Corp	Morgan Stanley	164,556
(29,549)		Goldman Sachs	28,958	12,242	HEICO Corp	Goldman Sachs	190,009
(70,278)	Haverty Furniture Cos Inc	Bank of America		29,360	HEICO Corp 'A'	Bank of America	270.04
(164 E40)	Howeiian Floatric Industries I.	Merrill Lynch	40,761	255	Holon of Travel to	Merrill Lynch	279,214
(164,542)	Hawaiian Electric Industries Inc		144 707	355	Helen of Troy Ltd	Bank of America	40
(33 100)	Hawaiian Flootric Industries Inc.	Merrill Lynch	144,797 33.764	(222)	Helen of Troy I to	Merrill Lynch	126
(33,102)	Hawaiian Electric Industries Inc	• .	33,764	(322)	Helen of Troy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,150
29,873	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(45,407)	1,348 (1,975)	Helen of Troy Ltd Helen of Troy Ltd	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(2,453
			(40.407)	(1.515)	ricidii di Hoy Llu	Julian Sauls	3,595
7,550	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,476)	(72,598)	Helix Energy Solutions	Bank of America	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USE
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	03D	поши	Description	Counterparty	USL
	United States continued				United States continued		
(13,660)	Helmerich & Payne Inc	Bank of America		(171,759)	Hill International Inc	Bank of America	
40.450	Harriaghana Madia Carra Ina	Merrill Lynch	115,290	40.075	Hill Dage Haldings Inc.	Merrill Lynch	(51,528
12,453 3,750	Hemisphere Media Group Inc Hemisphere Media Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(10,607)	18,375	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(59,535
3,730	Tremisphere Media Group inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,712)	3,611	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,919
7,705	Hemisphere Media Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,950)	11,878	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,485
24,078	Hennessy Advisors Inc	Bank of America		15,820	Hillenbrand Inc	Morgan Stanley	(26,736
		Merrill Lynch	(9,270)	22,450	Hillenbrand Inc	Goldman Sachs	(44,502
1,336	Hennessy Advisors Inc	Morgan Stanley	(528)	(97,134)	Hilltop Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(19,570)	Henry Schein Inc	Bank of America	39,140	(40.422)	Hillton Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	5,828 2,966
12,473	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(27,316)	(49,432) (56,388)	Hilltop Holdings Inc Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,960 68,580
24,623	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(87,321)	14,380	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,950
50,697	Herc Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(340,913)	8,071	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,008
3,915	Herc Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(,,	(34,365)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Bank of America	•
		Merrill Lynch	(26,387)			Merrill Lynch	85,913
11,650	Herc Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(47,613)	(21,473)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Morgan Stanley	25,116
10,392	Heritage Commerce Corp	Bank of America	(4.707)	(14,354)	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	65,792
142.000	Haritaga Cammaraa Cam	Merrill Lynch	(1,767)	(16,351)	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	45,311
143,009 (144,362)	Heritage Commerce Corp Heritage Financial Corp/WA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(40,043)	4,053	Hingham Institution for Savings	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,380
(144,302)	Tientage i mandai Corp/WA	Merrill Lynch	233,866	3,522	Hingham Institution	WEITHI LYTICH	(44,500
(73.420)	Heritage Financial Corp/WA	Goldman Sachs	118,940	0,022	for Savings	Goldman Sachs	(38,566
14,924	Heritage Insurance		-,-	2,480	Hingham Institution		(,
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,626)		for Savings	Morgan Stanley	(10,738
	Heritage-Crystal Clean Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,792	21,411	HMS Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,265
,	Heritage-Crystal Clean Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,922	15,808	HMS Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
(9,692)	Herman Miller Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,296	45.054	LIMC Haldiana Cama	Merrill Lynch	(18,65
(2,971)	Herman Miller Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,873	15,254 2,053	HMS Holdings Corp HNI Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(20,898
(41,047)	Herman Miller Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	107,133	2,055	ни согр	Merrill Lynch	(6,63
(29,658)	Heron Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	28,076	7,714	HNI Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,088
(4,871)	•	Morgan Stanley	2,436	1,155	HNI Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,853
3,754	Heron Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(17,507)	HollyFrontier Corp	Goldman Sachs	86,310
		Merrill Lynch	(4,092)	(47,509)	HollyFrontier Corp	Bank of America	
2,709	Heron Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,953)			Merrill Lynch	234,219
71,063	Hersha Hospitality Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(444 500)	(17,868)	HollyFrontier Corp	Morgan Stanley	70,043
113,485	Hersha Hospitality Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(111,569) (178,171)	3,376	Hollysys Automation Technologies Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,410
3,730	Hersha Hospitality Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(3,394)	5,308	Hollysys Automation	Worgan Stanley	(5,410
38,535	Hershey Co/The	Bank of America	(0,001)	0,000	Technologies Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(8,493
,		Merrill Lynch	78,997	(25,965)	Hologic Inc	Bank of America	
(7,122)	Hertz Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,930			Merrill Lynch	42,350
(2,031)	Heska Corp	Bank of America			Hologic Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,869
(4.004)		Merrill Lynch	20,391		Home Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,303
	Heska Corp	Goldman Sachs	19,417 18,561	(11,221) 241,654	Home Bancorp Inc Home BancShares Inc/AR	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	491
(2,131) (3,802)	Heska Corp Hess Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	32,621	241,054	Home Bancshares Inc/AR	Merrill Lynch	(128,077
(21,786)	Hess Corp	Bank of America	02,021	8,939	Home BancShares Inc/AR	Morgan Stanley	(5,363
(=:,: 00)	1.000 00.p	Merrill Lynch	186,924	122,134	Home BancShares Inc/AR	Goldman Sachs	(64,73
(59,995)	Hewlett Packard	Bank of America		(4,011)	Home Depot Inc/The	Bank of America	• •
	Enterprise Co	Merrill Lynch	39,597			Merrill Lynch	1,10
4,573	Hexcel Corp	Bank of America	,	(1,666)	Home Depot Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(556
7.470	Hawari Carr	Merrill Lynch	10,792	(3,561)		Goldman Sachs	11,321
7,173	Hexcel Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,928	(33,282)	HomeStreet Inc HomeStreet Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,983
11,824	Hibbett Sports Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	23,412	(41,847) (63,896)	HomeStreet Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	35,15
(34,583)	Highpoint Resources Corp	Bank of America	20,412	(03,030)	Tiomeoticet inc	Merrill Lynch	(21,086
(01,000)	riigiipoiiit recociioco coip	Merrill Lynch	13,660	3,972	Hometrust Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,502
(52,396)	Highpoint Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs	20,696	11,488	Hometrust Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	
(142,192)	Highpoint Resources Corp	Morgan Stanley	46,212			Merrill Lynch	(7,237
(18,769)	Highwoods Properties Inc	Bank of America		6,030	Honeywell International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33,286
(4=	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	18,769	3,376	Honeywell International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,872
(17,262)	Highwoods Properties Inc	Mannes	7.500	5,519	Honeywell International Inc	Bank of America	
(36.004)	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	7,582	15 01 4	Hooker Euroiture Com	Merrill Lynch	(30,85
(30,084)	Highwoods Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	30,349	15,814	Hooker Furniture Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(31,470
26,520	Highwoods Properties Inc	Bank of America	30,3 <del>4</del> 9	921	Hooker Furniture Corp	Morgan Stanley	(31,470
20,020	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(26,520)	16,258	Hooker Furniture Corp	Goldman Sachs	(32,353
(12,069)	Hill International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,621)	(15,992)	Hookipa Pharma Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,069
			3,320		Hope Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,766

اماطاند	Description	Countain	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Haldha.	Decovinting	Counternat	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	090	Holding	Description	Counterparty	U
	United States continued				United States continued		
(40,455)	Hope Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	07.500	184,168	Huntington Bancshares	0.11	(0.5.0
(0.000)	5	Merrill Lynch	27,509	04.074	Inc/OH	Goldman Sachs	(35,9
	Hope Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,078	64,971	Huntington Bancshares	Bank of America	
(9,170)	Horizon Bancorp Inc/IN	Bank of America	7.004	F 200	Inc/OH	Merrill Lynch	(12,6
(20.744)	Hariman Danasan Ing/IN	Merrill Lynch	7,061	5,290	Huntington Ingalls	Caldanaa Caaba	(40.0
	Horizon Bancorp Inc/IN	Goldman Sachs	19,360	(E2 26E)	Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,6
	Horizon Bancorp Inc/IN	Morgan Stanley	9,326	(53,265)	Huntsman Corp	Bank of America	
102,053)	Horizon Global Corp	Bank of America	(54.000)	(04.400)	Illustrance Com	Merrill Lynch	130,4
54,052	Horizon Therapeutics Plc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(51,026)	(21,429) (1,515)		Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	52, <del>8</del> 3,0
54,052	Horizon Therapeutics Fic	Merrill Lynch	(179,727)	(1,313)	•	Goldman Sachs	3,6
70,702	Horizon Therapeutics Plc	Morgan Stanley	(144,711)	2,301	Huron Consulting Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,2
27,765	Horizon Therapeutics Plc	Goldman Sachs	(76,250)	3,922	Huron Consulting Group Inc	Bank of America	
,	Hormel Foods Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,904	5,322	Trailori Corisaiting Group inc	Merrill Lynch	7,1
	Hormel Foods Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,805)	(227,174)	Huttig Building Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,
. , ,	Hormel Foods Corp	Bank of America	(1,000)	(19,653)		Goldman Sachs	3,9
(00,111)	Homer Cods Corp	Merrill Lynch	11,296	(5,455)		Bank of America	0,0
03 506)	Hospitality Properties Trust	Wierim Lynon	11,200	(0, 100)	Tracking Danaming Troduction into	Merrill Lynch	1,0
00,000)	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	142,117	(10,256)	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	56.6
(40 436)	Hospitality Properties Trust	oolaman oadho	,	16,256	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(95,4
(10,100)	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	44,884	(4,864)	,	Bank of America	
170.360)	Hospitality Properties Trust	Bank of America	,	(1,001)	Tiyati Tiotolo Co.p 7.	Merrill Lynch	16,3
,,	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	236,952	3,628	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(14,2
14,142	Host Hotels & Resorts Inc	Bank of America	,	3,816	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
,	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(17,536)	-,	тушттелен сегр тт	Merrill Lynch	(22,
(2.328)	Host Hotels & Resorts Inc		(11,522)	(5,179)	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	17,9
( )/	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,282	5,388	Hyster-Yale Materials	. 3	,
(5.466)	Host Hotels & Resorts Inc		, -	-,	Handling Inc	Goldman Sachs	(32,
(-,,	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	5,296	1,631	Hyster-Yale Materials	Bank of America	ζ- ,
5,950	Hostess Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,190)	,	Handling Inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,8
3,268	Hostess Brands Inc	Bank of America	, ,	12,548	I3 Verticals Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	12,7
		Merrill Lynch	(904)	(2,707)	IAC/InterActiveCorp	Bank of America	
21,980	Hostess Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,421)	, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	25,4
26,074	Houlihan Lokey Inc	Bank of America	, , ,	5,719	IBERIABANK Corp	Morgan Stanley	(23,
	·	Merrill Lynch	(39,550)	115,650	IBERIABANK Corp	Bank of America	•
22,001	Houlihan Lokey Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40,702)			Merrill Lynch	(590,9
31,171	Houlihan Lokey Inc	Morgan Stanley	(36,936)	58,126	IBERIABANK Corp	Goldman Sachs	(290,
21,985	Houston Wire & Cable Co	Bank of America		10,423	ICF International Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(7,255)			Merrill Lynch	(18,9
8,371	Houston Wire & Cable Co	Goldman Sachs	(2,762)	4,344	ICF International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,9
19,539	Houston Wire & Cable Co	Morgan Stanley	(8,011)	(32,633)	Ichor Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	63,
6,314	Hovnanian Enterprises Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(17,869)	(20,580)	Ichor Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	20,0
(69,605)	Howard Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		4,968	ICON Plc	Morgan Stanley	(6
		Merrill Lynch	69,605	848	ICON Plc	Goldman Sachs	;
	Howard Hughes Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	282,777	(179)		Goldman Sachs	1,6
(35,251)	Howard Hughes Corp/The	Bank of America		(3,607)	ICU Medical Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	175,590			Merrill Lynch	25,3
(16,235)	Howard Hughes Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	70,228	(841)		Morgan Stanley	3,8
60,713	HP Inc	Morgan Stanley	(41,892)	139,742	IDACORP Inc	Bank of America	
94,189	HP Inc	Bank of America	(00 700)	E0 00 :	IDACODD I.	Merrill Lynch	(582,
E4 600	LIDI	Merrill Lynch	(20,722)	59,261	IDACORP Inc	Goldman Sachs	(230,
54,983	HP Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,096)	46,861	IDACORP Inc	Morgan Stanley	(198,0
29,932	Hub Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(100,645)	(901)	Idera Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
14,756	Hub Group Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(50.704)	(45.005)	Librar Discourses Contribute	Merrill Lynch	0.4
F7 447	Livin Consum In a (A)	Merrill Lynch	(50,761)	(15,095)	Idera Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,9
57,417	Hub Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(117,306)	13,061	IDEX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(23,
18,247	Hubbell Inc	Bank of America	(400.004)	11,461	IDEX Corp	Bank of America	
04.000	I lode all les	Merrill Lynch	(109,664)	40.004	IDEX Com	Merrill Lynch	(25,3
21,606	Hubbell Inc	Morgan Stanley	(86,660)	43,904	IDEX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(27,6
9,289	HubSpot Inc	Goldman Sachs	(51,124)	8,772	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Bank of America	
3,022	HubSpot Inc	Morgan Stanley	(43,426)	05 040	IDT Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(15,
(757)	HubSpot Inc	Bank of America	E //12	25,316	IDT Corp 'B'	Bank of America	
5.016	HuhSpot Inc	Merrill Lynch	5,413	24 040	IDT Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(15,4
5,016	HubSpot Inc	Bank of America	(35 064)	31,919	IDT Corp 'B' IDT Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(19,4
819	HubSpot Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(35,864) (3,160)	9,479 (85,464)	IES Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,2
	Hudson Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3, 160)	(00,404)	ILO I IOIUII IGO IIIC	Merrill Lynch	131,6
	Hudson Pacific Properties	Bank of America	U <del>44</del>	(10,770)	IHS Markit Ltd	Goldman Sachs	9,8
(10,311)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	91,573	81,728	IHS Markit Ltd	Bank of America	
4,955	Humana Inc	Bank of America	21,010	01,720	III O WIGINIL LIU	Merrill Lynch	44,
	i idilialia ilio	Merrill Lynch	3,716	(070)	IHS Markit Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,

Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
6,859	IHS Markit Ltd	Goldman Sachs	3,704	(7,199)	Ingredion Inc	Bank of America	
(4,503)	IHS Markit Ltd	Bank of America	,	(7,100)	ingredien ine	Merrill Lynch	58,637
(4,000)	IIIO Markit Eta	Merrill Lynch	5,726	(1,158)	Ingredion Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,874
(89)	II-VI Inc	Goldman Sachs	445	(1,194)	Ingredion Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,982
(21,263)		Bank of America		6,400	InnerWorkings Inc	Bank of America	0,002
(=1,=55)		Merrill Lynch	106,315		gg	Merrill Lynch	(3,392
(11,208)	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Goldman Sachs	130,349	65,967	InnerWorkings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,963
15,031	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Bank of America		66,949	InnerWorkings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,102
		Merrill Lynch	(174,811)	11,980	Innophos Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,
(4,648)	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Bank of America	, , ,			Merrill Lynch	(47,561
		Merrill Lynch	54,056	24,200	Innophos Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(96,074
(6,944)	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Morgan Stanley	73,954	59,504	Innospec Inc	Bank of America	
(4,658)	Illumina Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(86,876
		Merrill Lynch	(5,124)	6,669	Innospec Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,737
(13,953)		Goldman Sachs	15,711	(9,743)	Innoviva Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,769
, , ,	Immersion Corp	Goldman Sachs	23,977	(1,735)	Inogen Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,034
	Immersion Corp	Morgan Stanley	7,816	4,513	Inogen Inc	Morgan Stanley	(19,812
(8,666)		Goldman Sachs	2,946	6,987	Inogen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(78,115
(15,926)		Morgan Stanley	2,070	28,905	Inovalon Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(28,224)	Immunomedics Inc	Goldman Sachs	50,239			Merrill Lynch	(14,742
(24,756)	Immunomedics Inc	Morgan Stanley	40,847	(13,379)	Inovalon Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(3,533)	Immunomedics Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	6,823
		Merrill Lynch	6,289	12,891	Inovalon Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,574
(9,170)		Morgan Stanley	1,926	17,415	Inphi Corp	Bank of America	
14,852	Incyte Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(125,388
		Merrill Lynch	27,476	22,708	Inphi Corp	Morgan Stanley	24,752
1,144	Incyte Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,116	16,414	Inphi Corp	Goldman Sachs	(118,181
1,687	Incyte Corp	Morgan Stanley	(447)	(23,935)	Inseego Corp	Bank of America	0.070
89,521	Independence Contract	Bank of America		(4.4.400)		Merrill Lynch	2,872
74.070	Drilling Inc	Merrill Lynch	(76,988)	(14,469)	Inseego Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,247
71,670	Independence Contract	Goldman Sachs	(04.000)	10,178	Insight Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,949
(26 667)	Drilling Inc	Bank of America	(61,636)	(4,190)	Insmed Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,849
(26,667)	Independence Holding Co			(15,018)	Insmed Inc	Bank of America	63,977
(13,777)	Independence Holding Co	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(35,200) 12,399	(5,652)	Insmed Inc	Merrill Lynch	6,274
	Independence Realty Trust	Bank of America		50,436	Insperity Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	0,274
(92,909)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	930	30,430	inspenty inc	Merrill Lynch	(33,958
(132 223)	Independence Realty Trust	WEITH LYNCH	330	10,600	Insperity Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,763
(102,220)	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,322	35,864	Insperity Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,989
(15.257)	Independence Realty Trust	Columna Cacino	1,022	(33,588)	Installed Building	Bank of America	(20,000
(10,201)	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2,289	(00,000)	Products Inc	Merrill Lynch	124.947
124,323	Independent Bank Corp/MI	Bank of America		19,951	Insteel Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,330
,		Merrill Lynch	(47,243)	4,469	Insteel Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,357
(59,801)	Independent Bank	Bank of America	( ,= ,	1,464	Instructure Inc	Goldman Sachs	(908
(,,	Corp/Rockland MA	Merrill Lynch	451,498	12,137	Instructure Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,414
4,283	Independent Bank Group Inc			2,367	Insulet Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,125
	•	Merrill Lynch	(3,683)	4,845	Insulet Corp	Morgan Stanley	727
82,569	Independent Bank Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(97,760)	9,321	Integer Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
34,577	Independent Bank Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(76,576)		- ·	Merrill Lynch	(31,419
4,440	Industrial Logistics	·	•	21,821	Integer Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(22,231
	Properties Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(5,461)	16,655	Integer Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(56,829
298,130	Infinera Corp	Bank of America		13,701	Integra LifeSciences	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(14,906)		Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(43,625
59,550	Infinera Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,977)	25,284	Integra LifeSciences		
21,833	Infrastructure and Energy	Bank of America			Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(73,720
	Alternatives Inc	Merrill Lynch	(37,771)	36,172	Integra LifeSciences		
23,744	Infrastructure and Energy				Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(110,736
4	Alternatives Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,077)		Intel Corp	Goldman Sachs	93
1,129	Infrastructure and Energy		,	(41,149)	Intelsat SA	Bank of America	
00.000	Alternatives Inc	Morgan Stanley	(689)		Late lead OA	Merrill Lynch	158,012
30,622	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Bank of America		(6,551)	Intelsat SA	Goldman Sachs	25,156
0.044	1	Merrill Lynch	(86,354)	(57,092)	Intelsat SA	Morgan Stanley	215,808
2,044	Ingevity Corp	Bank of America		6,596	Inter Parfums Inc	Bank of America	/00 CT
0.000	lana ita Carri	Merrill Lynch	(3,426)	0.546	latas Dasferra La	Merrill Lynch	(32,254
2,968	Ingevity Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,938)	2,513	Inter Parfums Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,289
1,417	Ingevity Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,948)	4,484	Inter Parfums Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,918
(4,267)	Ingevity Corp	Bank of America		(24,863)	Interactive Brokers	Oalders Oak	04.4.7
10 750	Ingles Markets II (A)	Merrill Lynch	17,367	(20, 200)	Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	64,147
18,756	Ingles Markets Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(30,368)	Interactive Brokers	Bank of America	
10,700		Merrill Lynch	1,125		Group Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	77,791

[99]

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(23,098)	Interactive Brokers			4,658	Intrexon Corp	Morgan Stanley	140
4	Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	56,359	(21,851)	IntriCon Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10,462)
177	Intercept Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(4.4.40)	(1,025)	IntriCon Corp	Morgan Stanley	123
(50)	Internant Dhamasan tianla Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,143)	(10,290)	IntriCon Corp	Bank of America	
(53) 5,014	Intercept Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	237	13.143	Intuit Inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,704)
(1,512)	Intercept Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(22,413)	13,143	intuit inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15,077
(1,512)	Intercept Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,768	11,060	Intuit Inc	,	(36,387)
12,144	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Bank of America	9,700	10,388	Intuit Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	10,109
12, 144	intercontinental Exchange inc	Merrill Lynch	18,216	(912)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	Morgan Stanley	17,483
5,784	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,676	(250)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,735
(60,172)	InterDigital Inc	Bank of America	0,010	(72,224)	Invacare Corp	Bank of America	,
(00,)	o. 2.g.ao	Merrill Lynch	351,705	(,)	аза. з се. р	Merrill Lynch	59,946
(7,462)	InterDigital Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,992	160,364	Invesco Mortgage Capital		00,0.0
(21,762)	InterDigital Inc	Goldman Sachs	127,199	,	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(125,389)
27,947	Interface Inc	Morgan Stanley	(48,069)	251,869	Invesco Mortgage Capital	Bank of America	
81,202	Interface Inc	Goldman Sachs	(128,299)	,,,,,,	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(198,386
(10,122)	Internap Corp	Bank of America	( -,,	131,040	Invesco Mortgage Capital	,	(,
( - , ,		Merrill Lynch	8,401	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(73,152)
(89,846)	Internap Corp	Morgan Stanley	44,025	(179,692)	Investors Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
(17,646)	International Bancshares Corp	Goldman Sachs	37,603	, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	70,080
(3,090)	International Bancshares Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,228	93,218	Investors Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
7,113	International Business	-			·	Merrill Lynch	(36,355)
	Machines Corp	Morgan Stanley	(13,624)	41,469	Investors Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,538)
(10,466)	International Flavors &	Bank of America		76,322	Investors Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,225)
	Fragrances Inc	Merrill Lynch	15,176	(13,610)	Investors Real Estate		
(7,501)	International Flavors &				Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	23,055
	Fragrances Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,202	(74,549)	Investors Real Estate	Bank of America	
26,419	International Game				Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	130,461
	Technology Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,766)	(39,890)	Investors Real Estate		
(6,411)	International Game	Bank of America			Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	67,979
	Technology Plc	Merrill Lynch	7,629	1,049	Investors Title Co	Bank of America	
(29,815)	International Game					Merrill Lynch	(5,014)
	Technology Plc	Morgan Stanley	19,082	2,741	Investors Title Co	Goldman Sachs	(13,102)
15,380	International Money Express	Bank of America		1,409	Investors Title Co	Morgan Stanley	(2,748)
		Merrill Lynch	24,300	33,293	Invitae Corp	Bank of America	
49,494	International Money Express	Goldman Sachs	72,726			Merrill Lynch	(54,601)
30,603	International Money Express	Morgan Stanley	6,495	82,781	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(4,950)	International Paper Co	Morgan Stanley	13,464			Merrill Lynch	29,801
15,035	International Paper Co	Bank of America	(54.070)	71,949	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	25,902
E 450		Merrill Lynch	(54,878)	2,431	ION Geophysical Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,679)
5,156	International Paper Co	Goldman Sachs	(18,819)	6,172	ION Geophysical Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,360)
(66,008)	International Seaways Inc	Goldman Sachs	180,862	4,634	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,708)
1,635	International Speedway	Bank of America	4.004	2,659	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
F 000	Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	1,324	0.004	Laria Diagrama Carla Lar	Merrill Lynch	(5,236)
5,026	International Speedway	O alduna a C a ala	4.074	9,234	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,965)
440.050	Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	4,071	(810)	IPG Photonics Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,670
118,250	Interpublic Group of Cos	O alduna a C a ala	(400,004)	(16,660)	IPG Photonics Corp	Bank of America	
07 000	Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(162,684)	(4.061)	IDC Photonics Com	Merrill Lynch	342,863
87,808	Interpublic Group of Cos	Bank of America	(101 614)	,	IPG Photonics Corp IQVIA Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	42,825
17.020	Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(121,614)	(1,326)	IQVIA Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
17,930	Interpublic Group of Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(19,889)	14,064	iRadimed Corp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	583
(863)	Intersect ENT Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,924	14,004	ikadimed Corp	Merrill Lynch	(23,909)
(3,186)	InterXion Holding NV	Bank of America	1,924	7,916	iRadimed Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,457)
(3,100)	Interviori Holding NV	Merrill Lynch	2,140	1,545	iRadimed Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,530)
(602)	InterXion Holding NV	Morgan Stanley	554	1,935	iRhythm Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,553)
(23,709)	Interac Inc	Bank of America	334	20,268	Iridium Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,430)
(23,709)	intevac inc	Merrill Lynch	3,082	(3,350)	Iridium Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,881
(5,815)	Intevac Inc	Goldman Sachs	756	22,307	Iridium Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	(56,883)
(56,615)	INTL. FCStone Inc	Bank of America	750	(6,025)	Iridium Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,681
(55,015)		Merrill Lynch	140,971	870	iRobot Corp	Bank of America	
(1,382)	INTL. FCStone Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,897	070	ii tobot ooip	Merrill Lynch	(1,198)
(3,866)	INTL. FCStone Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,457	7,121	iRobot Corp	Morgan Stanley	(13,719)
(3,000)	Intra-Cellular Therapies Inc	Bank of America	0,407	3,275	iRobot Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,286)
11,141	maa Ochalai Therapies IIIC	Merrill Lynch	1,003	(41,280)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
18,736	Intra-Cellular Therapies Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,686	(+1,200)	mountain ino (Neit)	Merrill Lynch	53,664
24,827	Intra-Cellular Therapies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,641)	(4,841)	Ironwood Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,759
233,922	Intrepid Potash Inc	Bank of America	(10,0+1)	6,558	Ironwood Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
_00,022	35.0.1 0.00.1 1110	Merrill Lynch	(70,177)	0,000		Merrill Lynch	6,230
	Intrexon Corp	Goldman Sachs	(. 5, )			,	0,200

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USE
	United States continued				United States continued		
(3,063)	Ironwood Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		7,385	Jernigan Capital Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(24.050)	iOtan Ina (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(2,910)	40.005	Inniana Canital Inn (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(960
(34,856)	iStar Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(82,957)	10,005 6,162	Jernigan Capital Inc (Reit) Jernigan Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(1,30° (678
(152,376)	iStar Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(362,655)	(36,847)	JetBlue Airways Corp	Goldman Sachs	20,933
(120,936)	Itau Unibanco Holding SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	(117,308)	(218,381)		Bank of America	
(37,592)	Itau Unibanco Holding SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	(21,803)		,	Merrill Lynch	141,948
(151,067)	Iteris Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,660)	(112,005)	JetBlue Airways Corp	Morgan Stanley	42,562
(222,011)	Iteris Inc	Bank of America	(33,302)	31,844	JM Smucker Co/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(199,55
(57,769)	Iteris Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(3,466)	29,619	JM Smucker Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(149,17
5,806	ITT Inc	Bank of America	(0, 100)	10,810	JM Smucker Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(80,15
-,		Merrill Lynch	(17,244)	71,554	JMP Group LLC	Morgan Stanley	-
7,313	ITT Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,720)	22,967	John B Sanfilippo & Son Inc	Bank of America	
28,627	ITT Inc	Morgan Stanley	(57,254)	4 574	laba Basa Tashaslasia Ossa	Merrill Lynch	(42,719
109,678	J Alexander's Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2.200)	1,571 641	John Bean Technologies Corp John Bean Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(9,677 (1,400
4,784	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Bank of America	(3,290)	(17,843)	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(1,400
4,704	odo chack i codo corp	Merrill Lynch	(32,244)	(17,040)	toriii wiicy a coris iiic 7	Merrill Lynch	88,144
(278)	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,349	1,124	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,253
8,905	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Goldman Sachs	(55,463)	1,478	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,694
4,615	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Morgan Stanley	(26,268)	39,920	Johnson & Johnson	Bank of America	
(3,256)	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Goldman Sachs	21,945	44.500	labasas Q Jabasas	Merrill Lynch	(231,253
5,183 8,653	j2 Global Inc j2 Global Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(5,818) (12,157)	14,560 7,940	Johnson & Johnson Johnson & Johnson	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(111,796 (58,036
	j2 Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,832	(206,976)		Columnan Cachs	(50,050
	j2 Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,014	(200,0.0)	International Plc	Goldman Sachs	91,069
56,365	Jabil Inc	Bank of America		(65,036)	Johnson Controls		
		Merrill Lynch	(195,587)		International Plc	Morgan Stanley	39,022
35,623	Jabil Inc	Morgan Stanley	(62,988)		Johnson Outdoors Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,730
62,891 (1,650)	Jabil Inc Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs	(201,425) 6,765	(1,078)	Johnson Outdoors Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6,630
(4,136)	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	13,566	(4,465)	Johnson Outdoors Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	21,290
(10,118)	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Bank of America	10,000	8,330	Joint Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(13,24
( -, -,	,	Merrill Lynch	33,187	(989)	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,894
(51,585)	Jack in the Box Inc	Bank of America		(10,285)	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Bank of America	
0.040	Lead to the Decile	Merrill Lynch	(255,862)	05.750	. t <del></del>	Merrill Lynch	122,597
3,342 (54,462)	Jack in the Box Inc Jacobs Engineering Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	7,377 163,386	25,753	Jounce Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(19,057
(34,356)	Jacobs Engineering Group Inc	Bank of America	103,300	16,135	Jounce Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,94)
(01,000)	bacobe Engineering Croup inc	Merrill Lynch	94,455	6,344	Jounce Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,060
(33,882)	Jacobs Engineering Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	79,796	402	JPMorgan Chase & Co	Goldman Sachs	(1,584
100,583	Jagged Peak Energy Inc	Bank of America		53,731	JPMorgan Chase & Co	Bank of America	
44 400		Merrill Lynch	(237,376)	(40.040)		Merrill Lynch	(211,700
41,499	Jagged Peak Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(97,938)	(12,643)	Juniper Networks Inc	Bank of America	9 604
(7,983) 40,352	Jagged Peak Energy Inc James River Group	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	13,172	(22,703)	Juniper Networks Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	8,695 21,86
40,002	Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(41,563)	18,319	Juniper Networks Inc	Bank of America	21,00
(35,656)	Janus Henderson Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	33,517	,		Merrill Lynch	(17,40
13,924	Janus Henderson Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	(16,013)	19,533	Juniper Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,556
12,859	Jason Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,418)	(23,832)	Juniper Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,618
7,520	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Goldman Sachs	(95,426)	(6,345)	K12 Inc	Bank of America	44.00
8,758	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(120,247)	(17,246)	Kadant Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	11,802 98,292
4,219	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Morgan Stanley	(64,043)	(5,721)		Morgan Stanley	32,70
24,101	JB Hunt Transport Services Inc	Bank of America	(0.,0.0)	(87,503)	Kadmon Holdings Inc	Bank of America	02,. 0
	·	Merrill Lynch	(261,065)	, , ,	Ğ	Merrill Lynch	7,87
1,033		Morgan Stanley	(579)	(98,536)	Kadmon Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,92
(103,848)	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	252,351	(11,862)	Kadmon Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,06
(104,580)	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	190,589	20,972	Kaiser Aluminum Corp	Goldman Sachs	(95,42
(77,179)	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Bank of America	107 211	18,235 41,480	Kaiser Aluminum Corp Kaiser Aluminum Corp	Morgan Stanley	(64,91
120,229	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	187,211	41,400	Naisei Aiuminum Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(188,73
,	Tononio i manoiai Oroup ino	Merrill Lynch	(123,836)	(7,839)	Kala Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,62
25,433	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(26,196)	(39,250)	Kaman Corp	Bank of America	.,32
(35,369)	JELD-WEN Holding Inc	Bank of America	. , ,	' '	•	Merrill Lynch	121,28
,	_	Merrill Lynch	81,702	(8,708)		Morgan Stanley	21,33
(36,109)	J	Morgan Stanley	53,513	(18,209)	Kaman Corp	Goldman Sachs	56,266
(3/ 276)	JELD-WEN Holding Inc	Goldman Sachs	65,489	(24,735)	Kansas City Southern	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
•	·	. ,					
(40.070)	United States continued	0.11	457 500	(0.544)	United States continued	Deal of Association	
	Kansas City Southern Kansas City Southern	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	457,522 428,649	(3,514)	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(334)
	KAR Auction Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,793)	163,116	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	Bank of America	(554)
. , ,	KAR Auction Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,463)	,	-	Merrill Lynch	(30,992)
(24,266)	, , ,	Morgan Stanley	7,514	(7,007)	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	Goldman Sachs	751
54,294 5,159	KB Home KB Home	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(58,095)	(18,731)	Kindred Biosciences Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,671
0,.00		Merrill Lynch	(7,635)	(6,236)	Kingstone Cos Inc	Bank of America	.0,0
(143,426)	KBR Inc	Bank of America		(0.000)	10 1 0 1	Merrill Lynch	5,862
(45,915)	KBR Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	64,724 (8,513)	(3,009) 1,458	Kingstone Cos Inc Kiniksa Pharmaceuticals Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,828
(50,412)	KBR Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,062	1,430	Killiksa i Haimaceuticais Eta A	Merrill Lynch	554
(94,749)	Keane Group Inc	Bank of America		3,508	Kiniksa Pharmaceuticals Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,333
(00 500)	K O I	Merrill Lynch	196,130	3,194	Kiniksa Pharmaceuticals Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,002)
(26,520) (22,645)	Keane Group Inc Keane Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	20,023 25,992	29,928	Kinsale Capital Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(99,062)
(64,735)		Goldman Sachs	19,303	3,566	Kinsale Capital Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,093)
(21,740)	Kearny Financial Corp/MD	Bank of America		12,397	Kinsale Capital Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,034)
(40, 400)		Merrill Lynch	6,305	(4,009)	Kirby Corp	Bank of America	00.440
(19,496) 37,037	Kearny Financial Corp/MD Kellogg Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,577	(53,498)	Kirby Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	20,446 276.975
37,037	Kellogg Co	Merrill Lynch	(214,815)	(33,131)	Kirby Corp	Morgan Stanley	232,051
(65,242)	Kelly Services Inc 'A'	Bank of America		12,973	Kirkland's Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,708)
(40.007)	KEMET Com	Merrill Lynch	86,119	(72,363)	Kite Realty Group Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	02.240
(18,807)	KEMET Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7,147	(39.741)	Kite Realty Group Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	93,348 51,266
(5,040)	Kemper Corp	Goldman Sachs	19,706	(16,843)	KKR & Co Inc 'A'	Bank of America	01,200
(5,353)	Kemper Corp	Morgan Stanley	28,799			Merrill Lynch	24,254
(109,313)	Kennametal Inc	Bank of America	005.075	(86,825)	KKR & Co Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	125,028
(57,445)	Kennametal Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	385,875 130,133	214,910	KKR Real Estate Finance Trust Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(105,306)
. , ,	Kennametal Inc	Goldman Sachs	288,524	(18,092)	KLA-Tencor Corp	Bank of America	(100,000)
(252,742)	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	169,337		•	Merrill Lynch	123,749
(1,171) 25,910	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	621	(3,013)	KLA-Tencor Corp Klx Energy Services Holding	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	20,609 (19,497)
25,910	Key Energy Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	(39,124)	13,985	Knight-Swift Transportation	Bank of America	(19,497)
64,497	Key Tronic Corp	Bank of America	, , ,		Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(49,787)
40.004		Merrill Lynch	(16,447)	(36,186)	Knoll Inc	Goldman Sachs	51,616
10,881 91,243	Key Tronic Corp KeyCorp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(490)	(40,435)	Knoll Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	65,505
31,243	Reycorp	Merrill Lynch	(43,797)	(26,928)	Knoll Inc	Morgan Stanley	37,261
26,584	Keysight Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(194,837)	(4,385)	Knowles Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,937
36,718	Keysight Technologies Inc	Bank of America		(5,390)	Knowles Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,390
29.569	Keysight Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(276,825) 34,744	(35,331)	Knowles Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	63,949
9,669	Kezar Life Sciences Inc	Bank of America		7,022	Kodiak Sciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,182
		Merrill Lynch	(105,585)	3,532	Kodiak Sciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,779)
1,445 5,690	Kezar Life Sciences Inc Kezar Life Sciences Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(15,779) (50,356)	(3,368)	Kohl's Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,666
30,171	Kforce Inc	Bank of America	(30,330)	13,773	Kohl's Corp	Bank of America	4,000
,		Merrill Lynch	(8,750)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(207,421)
36,234	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America		7,774	Kontoor Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,558)
62,862	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(95,374) (152,869)	4,462	Kontoor Brands Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	128,639
18,930	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(71,860)	1,208	Kontoor Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,451
(40,331)	Kimball Electronics Inc	Bank of America		12,665	Kopin Corp	Bank of America	
(16.082)	Kimball Flastranias Inc	Merrill Lynch	45,171	50.007	Kanin Cara	Merrill Lynch	633
49,611	Kimball Electronics Inc Kimball International Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	18,012	59,907 4,539	Kopin Corp Kopin Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	2,995 91
. 3,0 . 1		Merrill Lynch	(56,557)	(1,812)	Koppers Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,496
31,293	Kimball International Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(43,810)	(2,560)	Koppers Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,650
17,711 (1,049)	Kimball International Inc 'B' Kimberly-Clark Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(20,191) 1,921	(895)	Korn Ferry	Bank of America	2,417
(1,049)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Bank of America		3,301	Korn Ferry	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(8,913)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	(3,666)	39,461	Korn Ferry	Bank of America	
(5,273)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,358	40 =0=	Kaasaa Francis III	Merrill Lynch	(106,545)
149,260	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(120,027)	16,535 37,713	Kosmos Energy Ltd Kosmos Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(13,393) (24,891)
29,943	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(27,643)	(8,662)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	7,016
		Morgan Stanley	(5,975)	(16,954)	Kraft Heinz Co/The	Goldman Sachs	83,626

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(81 801)	Kraft Heinz Co/The	Bank of America		(5.526)	Lands' End Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,544
(01,001)	Talat Home Go, The	Merrill Lynch	440,907	(-,,	Lands' End Inc	Bank of America	12,011
(2,684)	Kraft Heinz Co/The	Morgan Stanley	13,071	(0,020)	20.100 2.10 1.10	Merrill Lynch	27,611
. , ,	Kraton Corp	Bank of America	-,-	44,868	Landstar System Inc	Bank of America	,-
, , ,	·	Merrill Lynch	75,101		•	Merrill Lynch	(463,486
(62,624)	Kratos Defense & Security			24,343	Landstar System Inc	Goldman Sachs	(251,463
	Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(99,097)	5,231	Landstar System Inc	Morgan Stanley	(46,817
(43,185)	Kratos Defense & Security			17,539	Lannett Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,980
(40.005)	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	(62,143)	35,045	Lannett Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,933
(49,385)	Kratos Defense & Security	Bank of America	(00,400)	(15,998)	Lantheus Holdings Inc	Bank of America	10.510
12 621	Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(80,496)	(24,660)	Laredo Petroleum Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	19,518
13,631	Kroger Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(19,513)	(24,000)	Laredo Petroleum inc	Merrill Lynch	23,180
24,024	Kroger Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(40,328)	(41,840)	Laredo Petroleum Inc	Goldman Sachs	39,330
145,067	Kroger Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(110,586)	. , ,	Laredo Petroleum Inc	Morgan Stanley	38,081
(2,597)		Morgan Stanley	1,636	53,354	Las Vegas Sands Corp	Bank of America	00,001
(5,198)		Bank of America	,,,,,,	,	годин отпород	Merrill Lynch	(435,369
, ,		Merrill Lynch	4,002	441	Las Vegas Sands Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,676
(3,224)	Kura Oncology Inc	Goldman Sachs	419	3,627	Las Vegas Sands Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,596
(3,491)	Kura Oncology Inc	Bank of America		24,024	Latam Airlines Group SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	(13,694
		Merrill Lynch	454	34,099	Latam Airlines Group SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	4,092
. , ,	KVH Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,724	11,188	Lattice Semiconductor Corp	Bank of America	
. , ,	KVH Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,710	(407.000)	La conta Esta activa Las (A)	Merrill Lynch	(18,348
(5,516)	L Brands Inc	Bank of America	1 0 4 0	(127,822)	Laureate Education Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	66,467
(7.985)	L3 Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	1,848	(141,472)	Laureate Education Inc 'A'	Bank of America	73,565
(7,965)	L3 reclindingles inc	Merrill Lynch	(14,894)	(77,666)	Laureate Education Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	16,310
(888)	L3 Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,623	3,683	Lawson Products Inc/DE	Goldman Sachs	(4,249
9,041	La Jolla Pharmaceutical Co	Morgan Stanley	(1,810)	8,132	Lawson Products Inc/DE	Morgan Stanley	(8,010
4,378	La Jolla Pharmaceutical Co	Goldman Sachs	(1,995)	15,664	LB Foster Co 'A'	Bank of America	(-,
13,819	La-Z-Boy Inc	Bank of America	( , ,	-,		Merrill Lynch	(19,110
	,	Merrill Lynch	(26,794)	14,739	LB Foster Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(17,982
6,240	La-Z-Boy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,428)	8,840	LB Foster Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,829
4,176	La-Z-Boy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,895)	(30,370)	LCI Industries	Bank of America	
(14,658)	Laboratory Corp of America	Bank of America	== ===	00.704	1.01/15.0	Merrill Lynch	206,212
(0.700)	Holdings	Merrill Lynch	53,656	22,781	LCNB Corp	Bank of America	(5.040
(8,700)	Laboratory Corp of America Holdings	Morgan Stanley	42,613	11,749	LCNB Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(5,240 (3,525
(5.601)	Laboratory Corp of America	Morgan Stanley	42,013	1,439	LCNB Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,323
(0,001)	Holdings	Goldman Sachs	17,468	25,429	Leaf Group Ltd	Bank of America	(00)
(16.616)	Ladder Capital Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,486	20, .20	200. 0.00p 2.0	Merrill Lynch	(13,986
	Ladder Capital Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,235	9,669	Leaf Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,318
89,814	Ladenburg Thalmann	Bank of America		2,956	Leaf Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(828
	Financial Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	(10,778)	(9,701)	Lear Corp	Bank of America	
64,380	Ladenburg Thalmann					Merrill Lynch	150,366
	Financial Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,726)	77,984	Lee Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,332
9,010	Ladenburg Thalmann	M Ot I.	(4.004)	10,511	Lee Enterprises Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,415
14 OF7	Financial Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,261)	(10,044)	Legacy Housing Corp	Bank of America	(7.622
14,957	Lakeland Bancorp Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,124)	(909)	Legacytexas Financial Group	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(7,633
66,810	Lakeland Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40,728)	(909)	Legacytexas i irlanciai Group	Merrill Lynch	3,279
98,313	Lakeland Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(72,211)	(11,203)	Legacytexas Financial Group	Morgan Stanley	32,713
3,815	Lam Research Corp	Goldman Sachs	(72,676)	3,192	Legacytexas Financial Group	Goldman Sachs	(10,119
2,674	Lam Research Corp	Bank of America	( , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	(1,148)	Legacytexas Financial Group	Goldman Sachs	4,040
	·	Merrill Lynch	(50,940)	(13,912)	Legg Mason Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,886
7,417	Lamar Advertising Co (Reit) 'A'	Bank of America		(41,958)	Legg Mason Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,070
		Merrill Lynch	(22,474)	12,707	Leggett & Platt Inc	Bank of America	
5,869	Lamar Advertising Co (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(17,783)			Merrill Lynch	(25,033
51,216	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(199,445)	79,098	Leggett & Platt Inc	Morgan Stanley	(141,585
9,780	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(40.404)	(73,182)	Leggett & Platt Inc	Bank of America	444400
40.004	Lomb Wester Haldings Is	Merrill Lynch	(40,481)	(00.450)	Loggett 9 Digtt In-	Merrill Lynch	144,169
40,201	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc Lancaster Colony Corp	Goldman Sachs	(199,446)	(28,452)	Leggett & Platt Inc	Goldman Sachs	56,050 (84,000
	Lancaster Colony Corp  Lancaster Colony Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,514 15,948	43,142 3,635	Leggett & Platt Inc Leidos Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(84,990 (9,269
2,408	Lancaster Colony Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,505)	18,228	Leidos Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,484
874	Lancaster Colony Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,010)	5,292	Leidos Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(11,70
	Lancaster Colony Corp	Bank of America	(=,5.5)	-,		Merrill Lynch	(3,334
(/		Merrill Lynch	7,553	(10,838)	LeMaitre Vascular Inc	Bank of America	(-,
32,054	Landec Corp	Bank of America		•		Merrill Lynch	21,893
_		Merrill Lynch	(3,526)	(155,153)	LendingClub Corp	Bank of America	
28,796	Landec Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,168)			Merrill Lynch	55,855

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	<b>F</b>			J			
(00.00.1)	United States continued				United States continued		
		Morgan Stanley	11,337	5,008	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Margan Ctanlay	(0.365)
	LendingClub Corp LendingTree Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	20,274 13,544	9,237	SiriusXM 'C' Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Morgan Stanley	(9,365)
(1,447)		Morgan Stanley	10,822	9,237	SiriusXM 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(18,843)
(3,379)	•	Bank of America		(6.557)	Liberty Oilfield Services Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	15,540
(-,,		Merrill Lynch	11,489		Liberty Oilfield Services Inc 'A'	Bank of America	,
2,065	Lennar Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,379)		•	Merrill Lynch	27,212
4,162	Lennar Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,180)		Liberty Oilfield Services Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	101,640
(10,513)	Lennar Corp 'B'	Bank of America		(75,702)	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	
7,056	Lennox International Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	28,700	(39,462)	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	74,188 38,673
7,000	Lerinox international inc	Merrill Lynch	(82,626)		Liberty Tax Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,793)
(2.380)	Level One Bancorp Inc	Bank of America			Liberty TripAdvisor Holdings	Columbia Cacilo	(1,700)
( ,,		Merrill Lynch	666	,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	20,454
(623)	Level One Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	193	(25,993)	Liberty TripAdvisor Holdings		
39,149	Levi Strauss & Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(62,803)		Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	20,408
21,545	Levi Strauss & Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(48,845)	32,100	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
	Levi Strauss & Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,584	E 400	Life Starges Inc (Doit)	Merrill Lynch	8,025
12,945	Levi Strauss & Co 'A' Lexicon Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	12,152 (6,990)	5,408 4,554	Life Storage Inc (Reit) Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(7,301) 1,139
(41,242)	Lexington Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,752	(7,588)	Lifetime Brands Inc	Bank of America	
(77,965)	Lexington Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	10,700	(1,000)	Enounce Brance inc	Merrill Lynch	8,461
	LGI Homes Inc	Bank of America	,	(36,080)	Lifetime Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	40,229
, ,		Merrill Lynch	6,508	(10,269)	Lifevantage Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,540
. , ,	LGI Homes Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,613		Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,550
,	LHC Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,702	(3,597)		Morgan Stanley	16,794
(3,910)	LHC Group Inc	Bank of America		586	Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
24 525	Libboy Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	22,209	(74,048)	Lilia Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,592) (1,370)
34,525	Libbey Inc	Merrill Lynch	(18,643)	(135,436)	Lilis Energy Inc Limelight Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	, , ,
10,189	Libbey Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,502)	(133,430)	Limeight Networks inc	Merrill Lynch	(20,315)
7,687	Libbey Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,305)	(35,724)	Limelight Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(364)
(13,941)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	16,869	(21,893)	Limelight Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,829
	Liberty Broadband Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	27,498	35,492	Limoneira Co	Bank of America	
(37,281)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'A'	Bank of America		/		Merrill Lynch	(70,984)
(00.440)	Liberty December of Come (D)	Merrill Lynch	45,110	(27,890)	9	Morgan Stanley	80,295
(20,110)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	32.052	(49,502) (79,860)	· ·	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	243,079
3,819	Liberty Expedia Holdings	Wichin Lynon	02,002	(70,000)	Lincoln Licetile Holdings inc	Merrill Lynch	388,896
-,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,736)	63,746	Lincoln National Corp	Bank of America	
2,003	Liberty Expedia Holdings		, ,	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(243,510)
	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,042)	3,007	Lincoln National Corp	Morgan Stanley	(13,050)
19,477	Liberty Expedia Holdings	Bank of America		2,363	Lincoln National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,027)
(70.025)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(24,151)	5,883	Lindblad Expeditions	Bank of America	
	Liberty Global Plc 'A' Liberty Latin America Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	77,182 3,801	0.972	Holdings Inc Lindblad Expeditions	Merrill Lynch	941
. , ,	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	19,727	9,073	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,580
16,266	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(21,634)	30,092	Lindblad Expeditions	ooiaman oaono	.,000
	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Goldman Sachs	2,933	,	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,319)
,	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Morgan Stanley	6,975	1,922	Linde Plc	Morgan Stanley	(14,819)
13,205	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Bank of America		4,292	Linde Plc	Bank of America	
(4.044)	Libert Medie Com Libert	Merrill Lynch	(17,563)	2.252	Linda Dia	Merrill Lynch	(1,416)
(4,014)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty Braves	Morgan Stanley	696	3,352	Linde Plc Linde Plc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,106)
(7 569)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Worgan Stanley	090	(000)	Linde Fic	Merrill Lynch	1,867
(1,000)	Formula One 'A'	Morgan Stanley	12,110	(1.773)	Linde Plc	Goldman Sachs	7,240
(2,263)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	. 3	,		Lindsay Corp	Bank of America	
	Formula One 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,761			Merrill Lynch	(54,070)
16,614	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			17,835	Lions Gate Entertainment	Bank of America	
<b>—</b>	Formula One 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(19,272)		Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	8,026
(7,932)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Maria Otali	40.504	51,449	Lions Gate Entertainment	0.11	00.450
(4.207)	Formula One 'C'	Morgan Stanley	13,564	3,194	Corp 'A' Lions Gate Entertainment	Goldman Sachs	23,152
(4,297)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty Formula One 'C'	Goldman Sachs	4,985	3,194	Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(7,091)
2,576	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Joidinan Jacils	₹,505	12,390	Lions Gate Entertainment	Bank of America	, , ,
2,0.0	SiriusXM 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(5,410)	12,000	Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch	5,823
40,399	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Bank of America		50,258	Lions Gate Entertainment	,	-,-
	SiriusXM 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(84,838)		Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	23,621
1,253	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			45,501	Lions Gate Entertainment		
45 101	SiriusXM 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,268)	/0 150	Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(95,097)
45,491	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty SiriusXM 'C'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(92,802)	(9,453) 4,806	Liquidia Technologies Inc Liquidity Services Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,269 (3,028)
	Carido Aivi	Menni Lynon	(32,002)	4,000	Equidity Octaioes inc	Joidinali Jacils	(3,020)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
3,175	Liquidity Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,381)	(28,939)	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
17,255	Lithia Motors Inc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	37,331
		Merrill Lynch	43,655		LSB Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,133
14,160	Lithia Motors Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	35,825	(6,207)	LSB Industries Inc	Bank of America	
25,103	Lithia Motors Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	22,593			Merrill Lynch	9,186
		Goldman Sachs	107,351		LSB Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,166
(18,778)	Littelfuse Inc	Bank of America		92,979	LSI Industries Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	169,690			Merrill Lynch	12,087
. , ,	Littelfuse Inc	Morgan Stanley	66,639	87,901	LSI Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,427
(7,957)	LivaNova Plc	Morgan Stanley	9,260		LTC Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	14,488
, ,	LivaNova Plc	Goldman Sachs	9,721		LTC Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	57,565
(1,727)	LivaNova Plc	Bank of America		(11,303)	LTC Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	2,850			Merrill Lynch	16,389
12,977	Live Nation Entertainment Inc	Bank of America		20,531	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Bank of America	
40.070		Merrill Lynch	(43,473)	40.740		Merrill Lynch	(199,972
10,679	Live Nation Entertainment Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,775)	10,718	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Morgan Stanley	(100,980
5,890	Live Nation Entertainment Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,191)	12,827	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Goldman Sachs	(121,749
, , ,		Morgan Stanley	12,518	(3,099)	Lumber Liquidators	Bank of America	
. , ,	Live Oak Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,637	(00.000)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	5,718
(25,750)	Live Oak Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	0.4.700	(26,808)	Lumber Liquidators		00.400
(05.400)	1:	Merrill Lynch	24,720	(00.000)	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,406
(35,139)	Livent Corp	Bank of America	07.004	(23,080)	Lumentum Holdings Inc	Bank of America	004.005
(0.4.075)	1:	Merrill Lynch	37,991	(7.000)		Merrill Lynch	364,895
(- , )	I	Goldman Sachs	52,135	(7,286)	Lumentum Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,548
, , ,	Livent Corp	Morgan Stanley	24,012		Lumentum Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	517,097
6,345	LivePerson Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,489)	(5,062)	Luminex Corp	Bank of America	0.000
11,444	LivePerson Inc	Morgan Stanley	(23,002)	(7.447)	1	Merrill Lynch	2,683
16,151	LivePerson Inc	Bank of America		(7,147)	Luminex Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,788
(0.047)	6	Merrill Lynch	(21,481)	41,979	Luther Burbank Corp	Bank of America	(0.000
(2,247)	LiveRamp Holdings Inc	Bank of America	10.100	04.005		Merrill Lynch	(2,939
(0.000)	Li abasa Halifa a la	Merrill Lynch	12,493	34,005	Luther Burbank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,380
(6,932)		Goldman Sachs	40,607	11,229	Luther Burbank Corp	Morgan Stanley	337
978	LiveRamp Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(75,109)	Lydall Inc	Bank of America	
0.010	6	Merrill Lynch	(5,892)	(0.040)		Merrill Lynch	147,965
6,216	LiveRamp Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,543)		Lydall Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,571
8,134	LiveXLive Media Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,751)	6,930	Lyft Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(17,464
1,650	LiveXLive Media Inc	Bank of America	(4.000)		Lyft Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(68,689
(440 400)	11/0.0	Merrill Lynch	(1,369)	74,847	Lyft Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	98,798
(116,489)	LKQ Corp	Bank of America		(13,104)	LyondellBasell Industries NV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	62,899
(4.40.540)	11/0 0	Merrill Lynch	185,218	(9,552)	LyondellBasell Industries NV 'A'		46,709
. , ,	LKQ Corp	Goldman Sachs	237,773	(20,101)	M&T Bank Corp	Bank of America	00 744
		Morgan Stanley	94,274	(44.070)	1407.0	Merrill Lynch	22,711
(1,744)	Loews Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,564	(11,670)	M&T Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	46,395
66,598	Loews Corp	Bank of America	(47.004)	(10,656)	M&T Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	32,586
22.005	L C	Merrill Lynch	(17,981)	95,439	M/I Homes Inc	Bank of America	(477.547
32,605	Loews Corp	Morgan Stanley	(47,138)	66.942	Magatawa Bank Carn	Merrill Lynch	(177,517
102,448	Loews Corp	Goldman Sachs	(45,620)	00,942	Macatawa Bank Corp	Bank of America	/1E 207
(4,043)	Loews Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,092	22.520	Magatawa Bank Cam	Merrill Lynch	(15,397
4,316 637	Logitech International SA	Goldman Sachs	(9,193)	32,528	Macatawa Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,481 (11,575
637	Logitech International SA	Bank of America	/1 2E7\	46,302	Macatawa Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	(11,575
0.500	Logitoch International CA	Merrill Lynch	(1,357)	21,005	Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Bank of America	/425 202
2,566	Logitech International SA	Morgan Stanley	(6,107)	(20.720)	Managiah Ca/Tha (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(135,320
16,191	LogMeIn Inc	Bank of America	(00.407)	(20,726)	Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Bank of America	444.054
0.447	LasMala las	Merrill Lynch	(90,407)	1045	Managiah Ca/The (Bett)	Merrill Lynch	141,351
9,147	LogMeIn Inc	Goldman Sachs	(51,704)	4,915	Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(27,790
7,145	LogMeIn Inc	Morgan Stanley	(26,365)	(78,152)	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	18,756
4,431	Loral Space &	Bank of America		(29,423)	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	23,244
0.640	Communications Inc	Merrill Lynch	(15,353)	(28,899)	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	00.000
2,619	Loral Space &	Caldinaria	(0.075)	70 700	Magging Infrastructure Co	Merrill Lynch	22,830
0.400	Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,075)	76,736	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Goldman Sachs	(121,568
2,186	Loral Space &	Mannan Otto I	(0.744)	74,499	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Morgan Stanley	(77,115
(0.007)	Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,744)	19,324	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Bank of America	(04.074
,	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Morgan Stanley	6,050		Marria	Merrill Lynch	(31,374
,	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Goldman Sachs	15,745	24,488	MacroGenics Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,815
11,728	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,975)	28,916	MacroGenics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(37,880
9,840	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,016)	1,518	MacroGenics Inc	Bank of America	
(52,237)	Lowe's Cos Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	1,290
		Merrill Lynch	762,138	33,534	Macy's Inc	Goldman Sachs	(45,606
	Lowe's Cos Inc	Morgan Stanley	58,719	38,389	Macy's Inc	Bank of America	
(5.400)	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,264			Merrill Lynch	(52,209
,	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,115	21,345	Macy's Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,231

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
601	Madison Square Garden	Bank of America		(7,378)	Marine Products Corp	Bank of America	
400	Co/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(4,892)	10.040	MariaaMarrilaa	Merrill Lynch	1,54
136	Madison Square Garden Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,189)	18,048	MarineMax Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(15,52
(569)	Madison Square Garden	Worgan Stanley	(1,109)	32,441	MarineMax Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,19
(000)	Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	4,474	10,810	MarineMax Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,57
1,096	Madison Square Garden		.,	(12,707)	Marinus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(=,=:
	Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(8,921)			Merrill Lynch	6,98
(937)	Madison Square Garden	Bank of America		(2,653)	Markel Corp	Bank of America	
(4.550)	Co/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch	6,560	(4.404)	Markal Carr	Merrill Lynch	2,69
(1,553)	Madison Square Garden Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,626	(4,101) (2,947)	Markel Corp Markel Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(8,88 100,41
(2 856)	Madrigal Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	44,183	4,807	Marker Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	100,41
	Magellan Health Inc	Bank of America	,	.,	manter merapeaties ins	Merrill Lynch	(81
, ,	<b>G</b>	Merrill Lynch	18,731	4,864	Marker Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(82
(3,715)	Magellan Health Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,374	9,690	Marker Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,93
(4,293)	Magellan Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,632	(1,170)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Bank of America	_
8,549	Magenta Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(0.004)	(2.070)	Madathan I labiana la	Merrill Lynch	7
2,572	Magenta Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch	(8,634) (2,598)	(3,870) (3,224)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	21,47 19
12,238	Magnolia Oil & Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,396)	(25,888)	Marlin Business Services Corp	Bank of America	
12,200	Magricila Oil & Gas Corp	Merrill Lynch	(16,277)	(23,000)	Mariii Busiiless Gervices Gorp	Merrill Lynch	(33,65
30,680	Magnolia Oil & Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs	(40,804)	(23,602)	Marlin Business Services Corp	Morgan Stanley	12,62
(12,594)	Magnolia Oil & Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,750	(4,358)	Marriott International		
(9,098)	Magnolia Oil & Gas Corp	Morgan Stanley	11,100		Inc/MD 'A'	Goldman Sachs	34,2
(962)	Majesco	Bank of America		(17,336)	Marriott Vacations		
4 070	Malihu Danta Ina (A)	Merrill Lynch	(1,058)	F 057	Worldwide Corp	Goldman Sachs	119,0
1,372 10,981	Malibu Boats Inc 'A' Malibu Boats Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,917)	5,957	Marriott Vacations Worldwide Corp	Goldman Sachs	(40,9)
10,901	Mailbu Boats IIIC A	Merrill Lynch	(62,811)	2,305	Marriott Vacations	Goldman Sacris	(40,9
11,789	Mallinckrodt Plc	Bank of America	(02,011)	2,000	Worldwide Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,4
,		Merrill Lynch	(54,173)	(12,196)	Marriott Vacations	Bank of America	(-)
15,732	Mallinckrodt Plc	Goldman Sachs	(70,072)		Worldwide Corp	Merrill Lynch	83,78
19,271	Mallinckrodt Plc	Morgan Stanley	(9,057)	(12,870)	Marriott Vacations		
(32,847)	Mammoth Energy Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	93,942	(40.420)	Worldwide Corp	Morgan Stanley	52,89
(29,523) (14,214)	Mammoth Energy Services Inc Manhattan Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	115,694 36,743	(19,139) (1,380)	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	26,20 2,7
(7,932)	Manhattan Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,868	19,830	Marten Transport Ltd	Bank of America	2,1
(3,074)	Manitex International Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,720	.0,000	marton manoport zta	Merrill Lynch	(35,4
3,860	Manitowoc Co Inc/The	Bank of America	,	3,001	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(36,8
		Merrill Lynch	(9,689)	430	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,4
17,197	Manitowoc Co Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(41,194)	11,512	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Bank of America	
23,053	Manitowoc Co Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(41,011)	(400,004)	Manual Taskaslası Casus I ta	Merrill Lynch	(141,2
(36,522) (58,132)	MannKind Corp MannKind Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	6,939 7,557	(109,081)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	126.5
(2,587)	ManpowerGroup Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,186	(124 960)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	76,9
(8,850)	ManpowerGroup Inc	Morgan Stanley	46,676	(23,645)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	27,4
(18,162)	ManpowerGroup Inc	Bank of America	,	(10,146)	Masco Corp	Morgan Stanley	28,7
		Merrill Lynch	106,285	(4,224)	Masco Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,6
(10,510)	ManTech International	0.11	0.504	21,117	Masimo Corp	Bank of America	(050.4
24 524	Corp/VA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	9,564	2 474	Masima Cara	Merrill Lynch	(252,4
21,534	ManTech International Corp/VA 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(19,596)	3,474 2,878	Masimo Corp Masimo Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(38,6 (31,2
10,878	ManTech International	WEITIII LYTICIT	(19,590)	11,936	Masonite International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(77,4
.0,0.0	Corp/VA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(9,899)	4,604	Masonite International Corp	Bank of America	•
25,735	Marathon Oil Corp	Goldman Sachs	(54,043)	ŕ	·	Merrill Lynch	(35,9
76,414	Marathon Oil Corp	Bank of America		8,011	Masonite International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(36,3
10.001		Merrill Lynch	(160,469)	19,933	MasTec Inc	Morgan Stanley	(12,7
13,221	Marathon Oil Corp	Morgan Stanley	(27,764)	51,540	MasTec Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
(8,050) (19,178)	Marathon Oil Corp  Marathon Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	9,926	42,564	MasTec Inc	Goldman Sachs	(64,4 (52,9
(10,170)	maration i cuoledin corp	Merrill Lynch	101,068	(12,157)	Mastercard Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	61,1
(13,150)	Marathon Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	69,301	(13,229)	Mastercard Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	22,4
90,959	Marchex Inc 'B'	Bank of America	,	5,031	Match Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,9
		Merrill Lynch	(78,225)	12,878	Match Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(26,9
84,830	Marchex Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(72,954)	(348)	Match Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	7.
52,342	Marchex Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(36,116)	11,073	Materion Corp	Morgan Stanley	(61,4
7,739 3,192	Marcus & Millichap Inc Marin Software Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(24,378)	7,642	Materion Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,4
5,182	Mail Sollwale IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(4,437)	17,333	Materion Corp	Goldman Sachs	(99,9
4,734	Marin Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,580)	5,888	Matrix Service Co	Morgan Stanley	(8,5
	Marin Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,459)	-,		J	(-,0

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
	United States continued				United States continued		
5,980	Matrix Service Co	Bank of America		1,432	MedCath Corp**	Morgan Stanley	
3,900	Matrix Service Co	Merrill Lynch	(16,565)	1,716	Media General Inc*	Bank of America	
8,669	Matrix Service Co	Goldman Sachs	(24,013)	1,7 10	Media General IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(28
(4,777)	Matson Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,371	1,127	Media General Inc*	Morgan Stanley	1:
(7,663)	Matson Inc	Bank of America	20,0	(184,962)		morgan otamoj	•
( , , ,		Merrill Lynch	31,342	(, )	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	83,5
(4,194)	Matson Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,849	(192,181)	Medical Properties Trust	Bank of America	,-
(40,462)	Mattel Inc	Bank of America	,	( - , - ,	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	88,10
, ,		Merrill Lynch	53,814	(68,182)	Medical Properties Trust	·	
(58, 132)	Mattel Inc	Goldman Sachs	77,316		Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	44,80
	Matthews International Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	5,347	(7,996)	Medicines Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(29,74
(3,269)	Matthews International Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,454	(19,547)	Medicines Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(50,62
(64,435)	Maui Land & Pineapple Co Inc	Bank of America		(2,171)	MediciNova Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,49
		Merrill Lynch	61,213	21,826	Medidata Solutions Inc	Bank of America	
(2,870)	Maui Land & Pineapple Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,727			Merrill Lynch	(44,5
100	Maxar Technologies Inc	Bank of America		9,748	Medidata Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,8
		Merrill Lynch	(71)	3,181	Medidata Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,8
(57,119)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	61,390	(670)	Medidata Solutions Inc	Bank of America	
(55,632)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Bank of America	00 77.	(0.16)	Madifact Ice	Merrill Lynch	1,1
(00 500)	Maria Internated Book at the	Merrill Lynch	99,754	(610)	Medifast Inc	Bank of America	
(30,529)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	40,869	(005)	Marillo at Lan	Merrill Lynch	7,7
4,709	MAXIMUS Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,532)	(395)	Medifast Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,9
(44,132)	MAXIMUS Inc	Bank of America	22.000	(6,623)	Medifast Inc	Morgan Stanley	89,8
(2.627)	MAYIMI IC Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	33,099	4,563	Medley Management Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	/6
	MAXIMUS Inc MAXIMUS Inc	,	5,082 932	32,681	MEDNAX Inc	Bank of America	3)
4,977	MAXIMUS Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(11,795)	32,001	MEDINAX IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(86,2
(9,394)	MaxLinear Inc	Bank of America	(11,793)	28,614	MEDNAX Inc	Goldman Sachs	(60,2
(3,334)	Waxemeal Inc	Merrill Lynch	34,946	4,180	Medpace Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,5
(5,326)	MaxLinear Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,568	(6,564)	Medpace Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,2
8,949	MaxLinear Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,290)	26,975	Medpace Holdings Inc	Bank of America	1,2
(1,392)	MaxLinear Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,178	20,010	Medpade Florange Inc	Merrill Lynch	(29,6
	MBIA Inc	Bank of America	5,	2,270	Medpace Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,3
(,,		Merrill Lynch	26,719	(7,177)	Medpace Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,4
(33,909)	MBIA Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,138	54,255	Medtronic Plc	Goldman Sachs	225,7
(73,878)	MBIA Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,461	66,493	Medtronic Plc	Bank of America	-,
69,085	MBT Financial Corp	Bank of America	,	,		Merrill Lynch	265,9
	·	Merrill Lynch	(42,487)	34,185	Medtronic Plc	Morgan Stanley	114,6
11,300	MBT Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,949)	68,853	Meet Group Inc/The	Bank of America	
145	MBT Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(73)			Merrill Lynch	(39,9
19,127	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Bank of America		20,276	Meet Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(11,3
		Merrill Lynch	(21,372)	13,053	Meet Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(5,7
1,892	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Morgan Stanley	946	(21,500)	MEI Pharma Inc	Bank of America	
80,594	McDermott International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(70,117)			Merrill Lynch	5,3
(88,397)	McDermott International Inc	Bank of America			MEI Pharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,8
		Merrill Lynch	148,507	1,700	MeiraGTx Holdings Plc	Bank of America	
(57,977)	McDermott International Inc	Morgan Stanley	50,440	<u> </u>		Merrill Lynch	(1,0
(23,116)	McDonald's Corp	Goldman Sachs	35,684	6,994	MeiraGTx Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,3
(18,617)	McDonald's Corp	Bank of America	07.550	33,244	Menlo Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	14 -
(2 600)	MaDanald'a Carr	Merrill Lynch	27,553	07.004	Manla Tharanassias Iss	Merrill Lynch	(1,3
	McDonald's Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,553	27,931	Menlo Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,1
10,872	McGrath RentCorp	Goldman Sachs	(36,353)	(1,453)	MercadoLibre Inc	Bank of America	44.0
5,625	McGrath RentCorp	Morgan Stanley	(12,712)	127.050	Mercantile Bank Corp	Merrill Lynch	11,9
62,527	McGrath RentCorp	Bank of America	(275,744)	137,250	MEICAITHE DATK COIP	Bank of America	(333 -
16 192	McKesson Corp	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(210,144)	21,213	Mercantile Bank Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(332,1
16,182	MOVESSOLL COLD	Merrill Lynch	(67,479)	3,406	Mercantile Bank Corp	Morgan Stanley	(51,3 (6,0
15,182	McKesson Corp	Morgan Stanley	(113,713)	5,825	Merchants Bancorp/IN	Bank of America	(0,0
7,084	McKesson Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,540)	0,020	Moronanto Bancorp/III	Merrill Lynch	(23,8
24,827	MDC Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,957)	5,343	Merchants Bancorp/IN	Goldman Sachs	(21,9
54,015	MDC Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(.1,001)	19,476	Merck & Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,8
3 .,3 10	5	Merrill Lynch	(38,891)	65,281	Merck & Co Inc	Bank of America	т,с
6,983	MDC Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,728)	55,201	3. 2. 2. 20 <b>.</b>	Merrill Lynch	79,7
16,499	MDC Partners Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(1,120)	17,734	Merck & Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(35,
,		Merrill Lynch	(5,775)	13,596	Mercury General Corp	Bank of America	(55,
19,342	MDC Partners Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(8,124)	,000	,,	Merrill Lynch	11,9
129,412	MDU Resources Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(114,493)	5,284	Mercury General Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,2
29,986	MDU Resources Group Inc	Bank of America	( , ,	17,347	Mercury General Corp	Goldman Sachs	21,6
,500	2 1 1 1 1 1 2 2 3 3 4 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Merrill Lynch	(29,887)	(1,778)	Mercury Systems Inc	Bank of America	,.
40,799	MDU Resources Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(39,258)	( . , )	, -,	Merrill Lynch	9,1

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

<sup>\*\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
3,294	Mercury Systems Inc	Bank of America		(41,775)	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	31,749
		Merrill Lynch	(16,048)	(11,042)	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	21,090
5,607	Mercury Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,984)	(46,826)	Microchip Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	224,765
4,069	Mercury Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,708)	(72,504)	Micron Technology Inc	Bank of America	
(14,740)	Meredith Corp	Goldman Sachs	55,664			Merrill Lynch	394,923
175,577	Meridian Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	(	(89,874)	Micron Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	162,672
00.400	M. C.C. D	Merrill Lynch	(33,360)	(83,570)	Micron Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	458,799
69,189	Meridian Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,146)	(25,429)	Microsoft Corp	Bank of America	
(54,456)	Meridian Bioscience Inc	Bank of America	2,723	(47,022)	Microsoft Corn	Merrill Lynch	57,215 67,678
30,718	Merit Medical Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	2,723	(17,923) (83,669)	Microsoft Corp Microsoft Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	188,255
30,710	Ment Medical Systems inc	Merrill Lynch	(167,319)	(9,342)	MicroStrategy Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
25,753	Merit Medical Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(80,459)	(3,342)	Microstrategy Inc A	Merrill Lynch	38,197
31,935	Merit Medical Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(157,237)	(4,898)	MicroStrategy Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	20,631
26,648	Meritage Homes Corp	Bank of America	(101,201)	(19,985)		Goldman Sachs	82,472
-,-	3	Merrill Lynch	(51,164)	(3,231)		Morgan Stanley	2,132
10,204	Meritage Homes Corp	Goldman Sachs	(19,592)		Mid-America Apartment	. 3	, -
66,959	Meritor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(50,889)		Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(413)
56,764	Meritor Inc	Bank of America		(26,465)	Mid-America Apartment	Bank of America	, ,
		Merrill Lynch	(43,141)		Communities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(15,085)
30,118	Meritor Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,906)	(1,824)	Mid-America Apartment		
7,843	Mersana Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,608)		Communities Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2,262
30,584	Mersana Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		(11,772)	Middleby Corp/The	Bank of America	
40.070		Merrill Lynch	(46,488)		M: 111 - 0 - 771	Merrill Lynch	78,048
18,070	Mersana Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,466)	300	Middleby Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(2,271)
(3,329)	Mesa Laboratories Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,077	499	Middleby Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(3,308)
(5,962)	Mesa Laboratories Inc	Bank of America	(1,669)	(570)	Middlefield Banc Corp	Bank of America	234
(4,495)	Mesa Laboratories Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(434)	(53,654)	Middlesex Water Co	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	
(47,571)		Bank of America	(434)	(55,054)	Middlesex Water Co	Merrill Lynch	127,160
(47,571)	Meta i manciai Group inc	Merrill Lynch	17,601	(1,030)	Middlesex Water Co	Goldman Sachs	3,266
(75,918)	Meta Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	107,035	(5,091)	Middlesex Water Co	Morgan Stanley	10,346
. , ,	Methode Electronics Inc	Bank of America	107,000	(245,274)		Bank of America	,
( -,,		Merrill Lynch	114,232	( -, ,		Merrill Lynch	156,975
128,302	MetLife Inc	Goldman Sachs	(85,115)	(15,054)	MidSouth Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,635
27,833	MetLife Inc	Morgan Stanley	(45,089)	10,327	MidWestOne Financial		
8,280	Metropolitan Bank	Bank of America			Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,416)
	Holding Corp	Merrill Lynch	(11,426)	9,786	MidWestOne Financial		
5,619	Metropolitan Bank		<b></b>		Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,408)
4 700	Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,754)	481	Milacron Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
1,702	Mettler-Toledo	Bank of America	(0.540)	4.070	Miles en el la la la la companya de	Merrill Lynch	(866)
2.062	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,548)	4,872	Milacron Holdings Corp Millendo Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,770)
2,062	Mettler-Toledo International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,568)	(12,573) 59,869	Miller Industries Inc/TN	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,194)
2,008	Mettler-Toledo	Guidinan Sacris	(11,300)	39,609	Willer Haustres IIIC/TN	Merrill Lynch	(331,076)
2,000	International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,184)	6,186	Miller Industries Inc/TN	Goldman Sachs	(34,209)
(80,310)		Goldman Sachs	22,888	6,983	Miller Industries Inc/TN	Morgan Stanley	(21,787)
	MFA Financial Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	,000	(25,564)	Minerals Technologies Inc	Bank of America	, ,
(,- ,		Merrill Lynch	67,529	( -, ,	3	Merrill Lynch	138,046
(4,267)	MGE Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,349	(11,743)	Minerals Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,994
(2,918)	MGE Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,832	(18,368)	Minerals Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	96,359
(23,535)	MGE Energy Inc	Bank of America		(57,942)	Minerva Neurosciences Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	95,434			Merrill Lynch	91,548
(82,971)	MGIC Investment Corp	Bank of America		51,209	Miragen Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,334)
		Merrill Lynch	44,804	1,884	Miragen Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,055)
, , ,	MGIC Investment Corp	Morgan Stanley	16,213	(3,987)	Mirati Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	33,012
7,248	MGM Growth Properties	0.11	(0.050)	(1,296)	Mirati Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
100.062	LLC (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,958)	(1.000)	Mirati Therenautica Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,962)
100,263	MGM Growth Properties LLC (Reit) 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(96,252)	(1,080)	Mirati Therapeutics Inc Misonix Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(4,968)
(13 107)	MGM Growth Properties	Merriii Lyricri	(90,232)	(13,031)	IVIISOTIIX ITIC	Merrill Lynch	(31,351)
(13,137)	LLC (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	12,669	(1,730)	Misonix Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,979)
(8.550)	MGM Growth Properties	20.0.11011 000113	12,000	(35,972)	Misonix Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,101)
(0,000)	LLC (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	8,892	66,641	Mistras Group Inc	Bank of America	
(48,577)	MGM Resorts International	Bank of America	0,002	55,041		Merrill Lynch	(11,329)
·/		Merrill Lynch	52,959	(9,410)	Mitek Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,541
(108,756)	MGM Resorts International	Morgan Stanley	76,477	(23,335)	Mitek Systems Inc	Bank of America	
(105,565)	MGM Resorts International	Goldman Sachs	102,313	', ', ',	-	Merrill Lynch	6,300
(11,182)	MGP Ingredients Inc	Morgan Stanley	57,028	7,385	MKS Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	(67,530)
	MODIL	Coldman Cooks	54,046	6,689	MKS Instruments Inc	Bank of America	
(11,101)		Goldman Sachs	34,040	0,003			
(11,101) (18,766)	MGP Ingredients Inc Michaels Cos Inc/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	35,843	9,533	MKS Instruments Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(68,228) (35,081)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
42,307	Mobile Mini Inc	Morgan Stanley	(128,472)	10,177	Moog Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
39,550	Mobile Mini Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(35,619)
		Merrill Lynch	(128,538)	9,009	Moog Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(31,531
52,803	Mobile Mini Inc	Goldman Sachs	(164,722)	1,916	Moog Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(7,990
3,247	MobileIron Inc	Morgan Stanley	(552)	87,353	Morgan Stanley	Goldman Sachs	(98,506
46,471	MobileIron Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,324)	145,370	Morgan Stanley	Bank of America	/400.050
	Modine Manufacturing Co	Goldman Sachs	5,196	40.000	Managarata	Merrill Lynch	(408,053
	Modine Manufacturing Co	Morgan Stanley	204	10,602	Morningstar Inc	Bank of America	40.454
35,573	Moelis & Co 'A'	Bank of America		4.470	Maminastaslas	Merrill Lynch	48,451
42 202	Maclia 9 Co 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(25,257)	1,170	Morningstar Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,755
43,383 1,491	Moelis & Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(30,802)	3,427	Morningstar Inc Mosaic Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	15,661
,	Moelis & Co 'A' Moelis & Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(2,087)	(19,398)	Mosaic Co/The	Merrill Lynch	32,484
(1,174)	Moells & Co A		2,061	(20.067)	Mosaic Co/The	•	39,989
(1.450)	Maglia 9 Ca 'A'	Merrill Lynch	,	(30,067)		Morgan Stanley	,
(1,452)	Moelis & Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,377	(35,434)	Mosaic Co/The	Goldman Sachs	60,532
(6,570)	Moelis & Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	5,420	(1,339) (6.537)	Motorcar Parts of America Inc Motorcar Parts of America Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,646
(35,386)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Bank of America	(0.000)	(-,,		Morgan Stanley	19,350
(0.404)	Mahauda kaduatrian kan	Merrill Lynch	(6,369)	(1,749)	Motorola Solutions Inc	Bank of America	(470
(2,404)		Morgan Stanley	10,433	(4.700)	Materials Oak Constitution	Merrill Lynch	(172
(8,284)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,491)	(1,766)	Motorola Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,605
24,555	Molecular Templates Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,979	3,323	Motorola Solutions Inc	Bank of America	40.000
(13,784)	Molina Healthcare Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	12,328
		Merrill Lynch	(110,961)	(7,115)	Motorola Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	530
	Molina Healthcare Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,775)	277	Movado Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,698
	Molina Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,029)	(53,121)	Mr Cooper Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	86,587
11,799	Molson Coors Brewing Co 'B'	Bank of America		(31,447)	Mr Cooper Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	50,315
		Merrill Lynch	(50,736)	(21,696)	Mr Cooper Group Inc	Bank of America	
(20,737)	Momenta Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	35,364
		Merrill Lynch	48,939	(36,638)	MRC Global Inc	Bank of America	
(10,314)		Goldman Sachs	24,609			Merrill Lynch	57,888
(5,091)		Morgan Stanley	6,873	(4,118)	MSA Safety Inc	Goldman Sachs	29,773
8,600	Monarch Casino & Resort Inc	Bank of America		3,531	MSA Safety Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(5,504)			Merrill Lynch	(25,529
4,081	Monarch Casino & Resort Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,185)	18,839	MSA Safety Inc	Morgan Stanley	(142,234
5,302	Monarch Casino & Resort Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,191)	8,962	MSA Safety Inc	Goldman Sachs	(64,795
(111,909)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	167,283	(6,351)	MSA Safety Inc	Bank of America	
(89,195)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	45,918
		Merrill Lynch	104,358	(56,579)	MSC Industrial Direct Co Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(113,256)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	159,587			Merrill Lynch	229,145
(19,579)	MoneyGram International Inc	Bank of America		(10,513)	MSC Industrial Direct Co Inc 'A'		42,578
		Merrill Lynch	10,181	3,187	MSCI Inc	Bank of America	
(6,378)	MoneyGram International Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,806			Merrill Lynch	(11,070
(4,457)	MongoDB Inc	Morgan Stanley	23,711	2,798	MSCI Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,365
	MongoDB Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,326	1,505	MSCI Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,699)
(116,662)	Monmouth Real Estate			(23,136)	MSCI Inc	Bank of America	
	Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	11,666			Merrill Lynch	36,092
(34,154)	Monmouth Real Estate			83,776	MSG Networks Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
	Investment Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	14,257			Merrill Lynch	(105,558
(456)	Monolithic Power Systems Inc	Bank of America		67,209	MSG Networks Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(84,683
		Merrill Lynch	5,686	40,098	MSG Networks Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(48,442
(604)	,	Morgan Stanley	835	(18,194)	MTS Systems Corp	Bank of America	
(1,596)	Monolithic Power Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,042			Merrill Lynch	35,842
(21,357)	Monotype Imaging	Bank of America		(11,163)	MTS Systems Corp	Goldman Sachs	21,887
	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,184	(10,101)	MTS Systems Corp	Morgan Stanley	29,091
(29,153)	Monotype Imaging			(29,328)	Mueller Industries Inc	Bank of America	
_	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,536			Merrill Lynch	40,766
726	Monro Inc	Bank of America		(2,534)	Mueller Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,557
		Merrill Lynch	(335)	(32,700)	Mueller Water Products Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
493	Monro Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,130)			Merrill Lynch	7,194
(1,994)	Monro Inc	Bank of America		(3,166)	Mueller Water Products Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	697
		Merrill Lynch	(40)	(15,482)	Mueller Water Products Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,406
(12,222)	Monro Inc	Goldman Sachs	(244)	(9,871)	Murphy Oil Corp	Bank of America	
1,474	Monro Inc	Goldman Sachs	(590)			Merrill Lynch	30,600
(1,800)	Monro Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,776	(1,789)	Murphy Oil Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,041
11,985	Monster Beverage Corp	Bank of America		(29,276)	Murphy Oil Corp	Goldman Sachs	90,756
	- •	Merrill Lynch	(10,547)	821	Murphy USA Inc	Bank of America	
(8,466)	Monster Beverage Corp	Morgan Stanley	14,760			Merrill Lynch	(3,112
(4,912)	Monster Beverage Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,337	23,190	Murphy USA Inc	Goldman Sachs	(87,890
(21,214)	Moody's Corp	Bank of America		(15,183)	Myers Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,104
. , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	35,852	(16,604)	Myers Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,612
(7,814)	Moody's Corp	Goldman Sachs	13,206	(75,248)	Myers Industries Inc	Bank of America	,
(7,014)			,	\ \ -,= \ -/	,		104,595

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
15,642	Mylan NV	Goldman Sachs	(50,054)	4.941	National General	Bank of America	
2,012	Mylan NV	Morgan Stanley	(5,634)	1,011	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(5,633
,	MyoKardia Inc	Goldman Sachs	43,165	(111,003)	National Health	Bank of America	(5,555
(11,871)	MyoKardia Inc	Morgan Stanley	41,098	` ' '	Investors Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	120,993
19,192	MYR Group Inc	Bank of America		10,101	National HealthCare Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	8,253			Merrill Lynch	(20,000
13,413	MYR Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,768	1,951	National HealthCare Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,863
15,188	MYR Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,149)	2,826	National HealthCare Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,217
(7,999)	Myriad Genetics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,118	117,732	National Instruments Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(282,557
14,635	Myriad Genetics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,602)	40,343	National Instruments Corp	Morgan Stanley	(54,232
5,554	Myriad Genetics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,028)	95,361	National Instruments Corp	Goldman Sachs	(220,099
279,475	Nabors Industries Ltd	Bank of America	(0,020)	14,629	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,706
-, -		Merrill Lynch	(409,431)	33,566	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Bank of America	, , , , ,
35,715	Nabors Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	100			Merrill Lynch	(114,148
(6,265)	NACCO Industries Inc 'A'	Bank of America		71,639	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(271,742
		Merrill Lynch	(439)	(7,349)	National Presto Industries Inc	Bank of America	
. , ,	NACCO Industries Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	4,352	(		Merrill Lynch	17,050
(1,890)	NACCO Industries Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(107)	(6,504)	National Presto Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,089
6,802	Nanometrics Inc	Bank of America	(20.472)	(1,688)	National Presto Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,119
1,105	NanoString Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(30,473)	1,547 (60,844)	National Research Corp National Retail Properties	Morgan Stanley	2,583
1,100	Nanosting recinologies inc	Merrill Lynch	(522)	(00,044)	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	36,041
2,646	NanoString Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	70	(19.403)	National Retail Properties	Bank of America	00,011
9,735	Napco Security			(13,133)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	7,329
	Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,912)	(16,118)	National Retail Properties	·	
1,213	Napco Security				Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,518
	Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,438)	51,287	National Retail Properties	Bank of America	
(63,152)	Nasdaq Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(36,414
/= ===\		Merrill Lynch	36,628	21,728	National Storage Affiliates		
(5,558)	Nasdaq Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,000	72.000	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,822
20,944	Natera Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(6,493)	72,890	National Storage Affiliates Trust (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(34,258
783	Nathan's Famous Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,412	(27,702)	` ,	Goldman Sachs	13,574
953	Nathan's Famous Inc	Bank of America	2,712	(14,017)		Bank of America	10,07
		Merrill Lynch	1,430	(**,***)	g	Merrill Lynch	6,868
400	Nathan's Famous Inc	Goldman Sachs	600	(25,331)	National Vision Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,959
863	National Bank Holdings	Bank of America		(501)	National Western Life Grou 'A'	Goldman Sachs	772
	Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(835)	(2,840)	National Western Life Grou 'A'	Bank of America	
16,757	National Bank Holdings		(0.4.000)			Merrill Lynch	4,374
7 224	Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(24,088)	767	Natural Gas Services Group Inc		(007
7,331	National Bank Holdings Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(11,079)	8,285	Natural Gas Services Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(997 (8,087
(15 764)	National Bankshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	32,947	7,883	Natural Gas Services Group Inc		(6,443
6,303		Bank of America	02,047	36.265			(13,418
0,000	rational Bovorage corp	Merrill Lynch	(43,617)	36,450	Natural Health Trends Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,038
4,461	National Beverage Corp	Morgan Stanley	(29,220)	30,747	Natural Health Trends Corp	Bank of America	( -,
(1,275)	National Beverage Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(11,376
		Merrill Lynch	8,823	(40,154)	Nature's Sunshine	Bank of America	
(15,799)	National Beverage Corp	Morgan Stanley	103,483		Products Inc	Merrill Lynch	15,259
(6,736)	National Beverage Corp	Goldman Sachs	46,613	(21,560)	Natus Medical Inc	Bank of America	
11,483	National Beverage Corp	Goldman Sachs	(79,462)	(0.504)	Natura Madical Inc	Merrill Lynch	23,500
(6,310)	National CineMedia Inc	Bank of America	E EE2	(2,591)	Natus Medical Inc Nautilus Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,824
(39,393)	National CineMedia Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	5,553 34,666	6,399 58,805	Nautilus Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(2,368 (51,184
(3,915)	National CineMedia Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,997	(28,654)	Navient Corp	Bank of America	(31,104
12,516	National Energy Services	worgan otanicy	1,007	(20,004)	Navient Corp	Merrill Lynch	19,485
,	Reunited Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,008)	(97,364)	Navigant Consulting Inc	Bank of America	10,100
14,230	National Energy Services	Bank of America	(-,)	(01,001)	The state of the s	Merrill Lynch	67,181
•	Reunited Corp	Merrill Lynch	(6,830)	(23,856)	Navigator Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	7,872
24,365	National Energy Services	-		50,426	Navistar International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(82,699
	Reunited Corp	Morgan Stanley	(23,390)	1,608	Navistar International Corp	Bank of America	
(108,781)	National Fuel Gas Co	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(2,637
/ <b>7</b> = 00 ···	Notice to 10	Merrill Lynch	383,082	9,046	Navistar International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,784
(75,884)	National Fuel Gas Co	Morgan Stanley	236,666		NBT Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	778
(39,792)	National Fuel Gas Co	Goldman Sachs	140,062	(1,621)	·	Goldman Sachs	639
41,417	National General Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(44,105)	(44,364)	NCR Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,964
82,708	National General	Julian Sachs	( <del>14</del> , 100)	4,525	NCS Multistage Holdings Inc	Bank of America	19,904
	a.onar oonorar	Morgan Stanley	(74,416)	7,020	manuolago i loidingo illo	Merrill Lynch	(2,489

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	035	Tioluling	Description	Counterparty	000
	United States continued				United States continued		
54,454	NCS Multistage Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,950)	37,988	New York Community	Bank of America	()
(7,616)	Neenah Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,259	00.074	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	(20,889)
(18,333)	Neenah Inc	Bank of America	FO 040	33,074	New York Community	Managa Ctanlas	(7.020)
(12,774)	Nelnet Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	52,249	(242 521)	Bancorp Inc New York Mortgage Trust	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,938)
(12,774)	Nemet inc A	Merrill Lynch	32,190	(343,321)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	1,718
(18,016)	Nelnet Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	45,400	5,172	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Bank of America	1,710
(16,483)		Morgan Stanley	24,065	0,172	TOW TORK THIRDS COPTING 71	Merrill Lynch	(9,672)
(776)	Neogen Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,437	10,055	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(27,048)
2,903	NeoGenomics Inc	Bank of America	,	24,325	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(45,488)
		Merrill Lynch	(5,777)	(49,937)	Newell Brands Inc	Bank of America	
10,862	NeoGenomics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,615)			Merrill Lynch	125,092
5,917	NeoGenomics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,024)	73,488	NewLink Genetics Corp	Bank of America	
28,099	Neon Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,140)			Merrill Lynch	8,084
12,902	Neon Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(7.070)	21,404	Newmark Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,495)
4 705	Nana Thananastina lan	Merrill Lynch	(7,870)	880	Newmark Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(440)
1,705 55,475	Neon Therapeutics Inc NeoPhotonics Corp	Morgan Stanley	682	(41,338)	Newmark Group Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	0.601
55,475	NeoPhotonics Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(100,410)	(3,712)	NewMarket Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,681 73,717
28.268	NeoPhotonics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(51,165)	(11,276)	NewMarket Corp	Goldman Sachs	239,914
11,673	NeoPhotonics Corp	Morgan Stanley	(700)	138,076	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Bank of America	200,014
(6,430)	NetApp Inc	Goldman Sachs	54,012	100,070	Troumont Goldson Golp	Merrill Lynch	254.641
(2,224)	Netflix Inc	Bank of America	,	84,971	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Morgan Stanley	98,712
		Merrill Lynch	20,906	54,094	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Goldman Sachs	91,249
(3,178)	Netflix Inc	Morgan Stanley	37,857	(9,962)	Newpark Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,678
(6,485)		Goldman Sachs	61,382	(38,412)	Newpark Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	28,717
(22,363)	NETGEAR Inc	Bank of America		(32,865)	Newpark Resources Inc	Bank of America	
(40.045)	NETOEAR	Merrill Lynch	60,380	(7.445)		Merrill Lynch	24,649
(12,945)	NETGEAR Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,220	(7,145)	News Corp 'A'	Bank of America	000
(18,230)	NETGEAR Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	49,221	(274 226)	Nous Corn 'A'	Merrill Lynch	929 87,756
(55,651)	NetScout Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch	90,974	(274,236) (289,045)	News Corp 'A' News Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	37,576
(9,007)	NetScout Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,628	(20,796)	News Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	5,407
(15,237)	NetScout Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,751	(122,786)	News Corp 'B'	Bank of America	0,407
(5,157)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	20,701	(122,100)	Home colp B	Merrill Lynch	_
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(18,585)	(26,199)	News Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	_
(8,072)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(42,324)	7,043	Nexpoint Residential (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(1,914)
(14,560)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(58,982)	14,997	Nexpoint Residential (Reit)	Bank of America	
(3,042)		Goldman Sachs	11,925			Merrill Lynch	(8,248)
(3,558)	Nevro Corp	Bank of America	40.000	12,897	Nexpoint Residential (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(6,771)
(00.444)	Navas Cara	Merrill Lynch	12,880	954	Next Media Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(696)
. , ,	Nevro Corp New Fortress Energy LLC	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	17,980	(4,870)	NextEra Energy Inc NextEra Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	18,743
(17,121)	New Fortiess Energy LLC	Merrill Lynch	7,362	(37,709)	NextEra Energy Inc	Bank of America	(118,406)
(51 285)	New Fortress Energy LLC	Morgan Stanley	84,107	(00,043)	Nextera Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	(208,434)
	New Home Co Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	1,970	8,095	NextGen Healthcare Inc	Bank of America	(200,404)
(6,877)	New Home Co Inc/The	Bank of America	.,0.0	3,000	TOMOSTI I TOMOSTO I III	Merrill Lynch	(2,590)
(-,- ,		Merrill Lynch	1,582	32,827	NextGen Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,505)
14,675	New Jersey Resources Corp	Bank of America		78,627	NIC Inc	Goldman Sachs	(45,604)
		Merrill Lynch	(43,731)	21,171	NIC Inc	Bank of America	
945	New Jersey Resources Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,221)			Merrill Lynch	(12,279)
8,006	New Jersey Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs	(23,858)	28,546	Nicholas Financial Inc	Bank of America	
25,105	New Media Investment					Merrill Lynch	24,264
0.000	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,075)	9,092	Nicolet Bankshares Inc	Bank of America	(0.07.1)
8,633	New Media Investment	Mannan Ctanlau	(470)	2 404	Nicolat Doubahasaa laa	Merrill Lynch	(9,274)
0 7/12	Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(170)	2,104	Nicolet Bankshares Inc Nicolet Bankshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,146)
8,742 19,519	New Relic Inc New Relic Inc	Bank of America	5,993	1,134 (19,611)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(1,746) 30,593
19,519	New Nelic IIIc	Merrill Lynch	(8,003)	(44,683)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	63,003
12,411	New Relic Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,414	(5,570)	NII Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	334
,	New Residential Investment	Bank of America	_0,	(88,795)	NII Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
( -, - ,	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	195,114	(,,	3.	Merrill Lynch	8,880
57,790	New Senior Investment	,		(105,835)	NII Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,584
•	Group Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	5,779	51,850	NIKE Inc 'B'	Bank of America	,
69,094	New Senior Investment	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(319,915)
	Group Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(3,455)	21,779	NIKE Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(134,376)
192,788	New Senior Investment		.=	56,006	NIKE Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(267,766)
(007.000)	Group Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9,639)	(20,876)	Nine Energy Service Inc	Bank of America	00.451
	New York Community	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	99,161
(227,006)	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	152,094	/4 F401	Nine Energy Service Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,353

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
			appreciation/ (depreciation)				appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(1,201)	0,	Morgan Stanley	4,288	(15,466)	NorthWestern Corp	Goldman Sachs	19,883
(189,587)	NiSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	96,134	18,303	Norwegian Cruise Line	Caldman Casha	(42.014)
(197,692)	NiSource Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	96,869	3,620	Holdings Ltd Norwegian Cruise Line	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(43,814)
(94,998)	NiSource Inc	Morgan Stanley	56,310	3,525	Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(8,073)
(25,535)	NL Industries Inc	Bank of America		8,479	Norwegian Cruise Line		
(0.206)	NII Indicatriae Inc	Merrill Lynch	4,852	016	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(19,586)
(8,386) (35.637)	NL Industries Inc nLight Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	1,593 70,007	916	Norwood Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,263)
(7,783)	•	Bank of America		517	Norwood Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,277)
		Merrill Lynch	2,024	(4,870)	Novanta Inc	Bank of America	
(38,936)	NMI Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	61,130	1,592	Novavax Inc	Merrill Lynch	20,162
(118,558)	ININ IIIC	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	160,053	1,592	NOVAVAX IIIC	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,600)
(19,657)	NN Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,537	6,066	Novavax Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,855)
96,602	Noble Corp Plc	Goldman Sachs	(29,947)	22,151	Novavax Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,854)
49,711	Noble Corp Plc	Morgan Stanley	(497)	1,564	Novocure Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	6,319
4,744	Noble Energy Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(12,809)	(18,197)	NOW Inc	Merrill Lynch	11,100
28,551	Noble Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(55,103)	(6,949)	NOW Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,460
(29,118)	Noble Energy Inc	Bank of America		(33,551)	NRG Energy Inc	Bank of America	
(11 424)	Noble Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	78,619	(115 104)	NDC From Inc	Merrill Lynch	85,178 310,856
(11,424) 15,792	Nomad Foods Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	30,845		NRG Energy Inc NRG Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	93,794
10,102	Homaa Foodo Eta	Merrill Lynch	(13,897)	18,226	Nu Skin Enterprises Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(112,454)
(16,183)	Noodles & Co	Bank of America		15,474	Nu Skin Enterprises Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(63,289)
(05.400)	Na adlan 8 Ca	Merrill Lynch	20,552	(30,680)	Nuance Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,090
(25,132) 91,003	Noodles & Co Nordic American Tankers Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	24,127	(23,726)	Nuance Communications Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17,083
01,000	Trordio / triorioan Tarmoro Eta	Merrill Lynch	(30,941)	(45,678)	Nuance Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	45,678
(29,335)	Nordson Corp	Bank of America		9,352	Nucor Corp	Bank of America	
(24.041)	Nordson Corp	Merrill Lynch	358,767	0.200	Nugar Cara	Merrill Lynch	(63,781)
(24,041) (8,169)	Nordson Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	132,466 99,907	8,208 15,502	Nucor Corp Nucor Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(39,645) (105,724)
33,675	Nordstrom Inc	Bank of America		4,565	Nutanix Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(202,724)			Merrill Lynch	(49,211)
45,958 41,422	Nordstrom Inc Nordstrom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(276,667) (121,781)	8,813 3,917	Nutanix Inc 'A' Nutanix Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(64,557)
481	Norfolk Southern Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(2,492)	(7,381)	NuVasive Inc	Bank of America	(42,225)
9,432	Norfolk Southern Corp	Bank of America		,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	14,393
(00.700)		Merrill Lynch	(48,858)	(6,708)		Morgan Stanley	25,021
(63,798)	Northeast Bank	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	28,071	(14,591)	Nuvectra Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,844
85,435	Northern Oil and Gas Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,776)	(11.269)	Nuvectra Corp	Goldman Sachs	5,487
1,259		Bank of America			Nuvectra Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,951
0.404	International Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,643)	3,046	NV5 Global Inc	Bank of America	
2,434	Northern Technologies International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,176)	1,631	NV5 Global Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	5,361 2,871
3,764	Northern Technologies	Columna Cacilis	(3,170)	1,607	NV5 Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,809)
,	International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,159)		NVE Corp	Goldman Sachs	`3,178
(15,960)	Northern Trust Corp	Bank of America		(38,401)	NVE Corp	Bank of America	
(33,500)	Northfield Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	129,116 6,700	(35,318)	nVent Electric Plc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	227,718 44,148
(13,691)	•	Morgan Stanley	3,286	(30,573)	nVent Electric Plc	Goldman Sachs	67,872
(311,935)	•	Bank of America		4,042	NVIDIA Corp	Goldman Sachs	(89,007)
(47.540)		Merrill Lynch	62,387	484	NVIDIA Corp	Bank of America	
(17,518)	Northrim BanCorp Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	36,262	2,092	NVIDIA Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(3,761) (3,910)
(1.760)	NorthStar Realty Europe	Merriii Lyricii	30,202	1 '	NVR Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
( ,,	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,531			Merrill Lynch	16,528
(7,365)	NorthStar Realty Europe				NVR Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,484
(122 016)	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	3,241		NVR Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,975
(133,616)	NorthStar Realty Europe Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	116,420	43	NVR Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(659)
(24,946)	Northwest Natural Holding Co	Morgan Stanley	60,120	1,853	NXP Semiconductors NV	Morgan Stanley	(170)
23,024	Northwest Pipe Co	Goldman Sachs	(57,592)	56,350	Nymox Pharmaceutical Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,071)
4,168 70,707	NorthWestern Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,643)	133,116	Nymox Pharmaceutical Corp	Bank of America	
70,707	NorthWestern Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(76,364)	37,662	Nymox Pharmaceutical Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(14,643) (4,143)
(7,446)	NorthWestern Corp	Morgan Stanley	9,606	1,889	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,767
16,761	NorthWestern Corp	Goldman Sachs	(18,102)				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,803	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	39,719	(21,197)	Old Republic International Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,094
705	Oak Valley Bancorp	Bank of America	,	(39,710)	Old Republic International	Bank of America	•
6,041	Oak Valley Bancorp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(282) (2,416)	(7,707)	Corp Old Republic International	Merrill Lynch	14,624
400 39,643	Oak Valley Bancorp Oasis Midstream Partners LP	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(132)	(34.646)	Corp Old Second Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,093
,		Merrill Lynch	(44,797)	(3 ,3 3,	·	Merrill Lynch	20,788
14,516	Oasis Midstream Partners LP	Goldman Sachs	(16,403)	(1,638)	Old Second Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	983
127,359 136,009	Oasis Petroleum Inc Oasis Petroleum Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(53,332)	(10,867) (9,391)	Olin Corp Olin Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	26,841 19,543
130,009	Casis Felioleum mc	Merrill Lynch	(54,404)	1,591	Ollie's Bargain Outlet	Goldman Sacris	19,040
50,960	Oasis Petroleum Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,778)	1,001	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,911)
(2,014)	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Bank of America		(458)	Ollie's Bargain Outlet		
(== ===)		Merrill Lynch	4,621		Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,053
. , ,	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	136,475	1,871	Olympic Steel Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,411)
(41,004) 46.102	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	49,046	2,001	Omega Flex Inc	Bank of America	
10,931	Oceaneering International Inc Oceaneering International Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(131,391) (15,522)	2,467	Omega Flex Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,142) (3,873)
(275,242)	OceanFirst Financial Corp	Bank of America	(13,322)	2,564	Omega Flex Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,743)
(210,242)	Cocam not i mancial Corp	Merrill Lynch	231,203	(24,929)	Omega Healthcare	Bank of America	
(36,404)	Ocular Therapeutix Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,368	(2.,020)	Investors Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	53,847
(223,712)	Ocwen Financial Corp	Bank of America		(106,874)	Omega Healthcare	,	
		Merrill Lynch	64,876		Investors Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	230,981
(85,136)	Ocwen Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	6,811	(96,437)	Omega Healthcare		
1,309	Odonate Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,545)		Investors Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	139,834
1,711	Odonate Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(4.400)	6,051	Omeros Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,777)
4,465	Odonate Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,420) (3,706)	3,371	Omeros Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,776)
,	Office Depot Inc	Bank of America	(3,700)	21,229	Omnicell Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
(10,001)	Cilido Bopot illo	Merrill Lynch	17,637	21,220		Merrill Lynch	(65,598)
(134,571)	Office Depot Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,624	4,078	Omnicell Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,601)
(41,525)	Office Depot Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,360	1,988	Omnicell Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,745)
(13,266)	Office Properties Income			(4,635)	Omnicom Group Inc	Bank of America	
(00.050)	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	21,491	40.044		Merrill Lynch	10,058
(29,352)	Office Properties Income Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	110,110	18,914	OMNOVA Solutions Inc	Bank of America	(23,832)
13,780	OFG Bancorp	Bank of America	110,110	75,136	OMNOVA Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(94,671)
10,100	or o Barroorp	Merrill Lynch	(7,579)	27,489	OMNOVA Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,318)
4,671	OFG Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(3,550)	11,436	On Deck Capital Inc	Bank of America	
3,241	OFG Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(1,783)		•	Merrill Lynch	(6,061)
96,253	OGE Energy Corp	Bank of America		18,678	On Deck Capital Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,899)
(0.050)	005 5 0	Merrill Lynch	(51,014)	21,706	ON Semiconductor Corp	Bank of America	
(3,050)	OGE Energy Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,895	14,060	ON Semiconductor Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(50,358) (32,619)
(9,752)	OGE Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,518	39,375	ON Semiconductor Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,450)
		Morgan Stanley	22,555	(14,193)	Oncocyte Corp	Goldman Sachs	15,612
27,417	OGE Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,531)	(31,894)	Oncocyte Corp	Morgan Stanley	31,894
1,837	OGE Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,729)	(19,431)	ONE Gas Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,706
(19,515)	Ohio Valley Banc Corp	Morgan Stanley	34,932	(19,009)	ONE Gas Inc	Bank of America	
(6,765)	Ohio Valley Banc Corp	Bank of America	40.045	40.000	On the top of the	Merrill Lynch	23,191
(2,605)	Ohio Valley Banc Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	12,245 4,715	16,688	One Liberty Properties Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(14,852)
(2,605)	Oil States International Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,715 5,201	42,576	(Reit) OneMain Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(88,611)
(1,447)	Oil-Dri Corp of America	Goldman Sachs	7,372	39,463	OneMain Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(62,170)
(2,968)	Oil-Dri Corp of America	Morgan Stanley	(267)	38,838	OneMain Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(9,623)	Okta Inc	Bank of America	, ,		· ·	Merrill Lynch	(74,076)
,		Merrill Lynch	(103,351)	(81,567)	ONEOK Inc	Goldman Sachs	292,010
(1,744)	Okta Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,731)	(36,724)	ONEOK Inc	Bank of America	
(4,548)	Old Dominion Fraight Line Inc.	Morgan Stanley	(32,655)	(00.474)	ONEOK In -	Merrill Lynch	121,891
(8,024)	Old Dominion Freight Line Inc	Bank of America	00 775	(30,171)	ONEOK Inc OneSpan Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	91,094
34,184	Old Line Bancshares Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	98,775	(2,710) (2,034)	OneSpan Inc OneSpan Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,518 488
O-1, 1O-1	5.3 Emo Bandonares mo	Merrill Lynch	(19,143)	(38,139)	OneSpan Inc	Bank of America	
44,857	Old Line Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(25,120)	(55,155)	- ·· ···•	Merrill Lynch	21,358
6,722	Old Line Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,495)	60,148	Ooma Inc	Bank of America	
(237,494)	Old National Bancorp/IN	Goldman Sachs	161,496			Merrill Lynch	(123,905)
(152,607)	Old National Bancorp/IN	Bank of America	400 ===	10,460	Ooma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,548)
(106 050)	Old National Panage /IN	Merrill Lynch	103,773	30,798	OPKO Health Inc OPKO Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,085)
(100,009)	Old National Bancorp/IN	Morgan Stanley	142,013	28,277	OF NO Fleature ITIC	Morgan Stanley	(5,514)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(27 576)	Oppenheimer Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	20,130	51,478	Owens & Minor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(51,99
(3,897)		Morgan Stanley	4,482	(56,041)	Owens Corning	Morgan Stanley	39,78
(37,323)		Bank of America	· ·	(8,487)	Owens Corning	Bank of America	39,70
(37,323)	Oppenheimer Holdings inc A	Merrill Lynch	27,246	(0,407)	Oweris Corning	Merrill Lynch	5,77
(4.298)	OptimizeRx Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,352	(19,228)	Owens Corning	Goldman Sachs	13,07
(36,462)	- Pro Francisco -	Morgan Stanley	32.816	(99,889)	Owens-Illinois Inc	Bank of America	13,07
13,421	Opus Bank	Goldman Sachs	(12,149)	(99,009)	Oweris-Illinois inc	Merrill Lynch	153,82
11,095	Opus Bank	Morgan Stanley	(6,596)	(4,069)	Owens-Illinois Inc	•	3,41
17,889	Opus Bank	Bank of America	* ' '	(5,917)	Owens-Illinois Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	9,11
17,009	Opus Barik	Merrill Lynch	(14,848)	27,118	Oxford Immunotec Global Plc	Morgan Stanley	(17,08
(5.185)	Oracle Corp	Goldman Sachs	17,318	1,365	Oxford Immunotec Global Plc	Bank of America	(17,00
	ORBCOMM Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,565	1,505	Oxiora iminanotec Globar i ic	Merrill Lynch	(1,80
. , ,	ORBCOMM Inc	Bank of America		4,657	Oxford Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,40
(223,030)	ON BOOMIN INC	Merrill Lynch	88,022	10,910	Oxford Industries Inc	Bank of America	(0,40
(0.911)	ORBCOMM Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,766	10,910	Oxiora iridustries iric	Merrill Lynch	(23,67
. , ,	Orchid Island Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	22,027	13,919	Oxford Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30,31
	Orchid Island Capital Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	46,240	106,528	PACCAR Inc	Bank of America	(30,3
	Origin Bancorp Inc	•	· ·	100,526	PACCAR IIIC		(272.7
	Origin Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,371)	49.041	PACCAR Inc	Merrill Lynch	(272,7° (109,6)
			4,915	70,983	PACCAR Inc	Goldman Sachs	
(17,502)	Orion Group Holdings Inc	Bank of America		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Morgan Stanley	(106,78
(E2 004)	Orion Croup Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	- -	101	Pacific City Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4
	Orion Group Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs		3,783	Pacific City Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7
. , ,	Orion Group Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,116)	196,651	Pacific Ethanol Inc	Bank of America	(20.4)
	Oritani Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	35,209	20.000	Danisa Ethanal Inc	Merrill Lynch	(29,49
. , ,	Oritani Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	19,905	39,628	Pacific Ethanol Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,94
(349,774)	Oritani Financial Corp	Bank of America		34,011	Pacific Mercantile Bancorp	Bank of America	(0.0
(07.445)	O constitution to the design	Merrill Lynch	234,349	00.404	D. C. M Cl. D	Merrill Lynch	(3,9
(27,415)		Goldman Sachs	75,391	23,184	Pacific Mercantile Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(2,6
(96,808)	Ormat Technologies Inc	Bank of America		11,394	Pacific Mercantile Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(7-
/aa =aa;		Merrill Lynch	266,222	(52,412)	Pacific Premier Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
(23,782)	Ormat Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	42,332	(110.00=)	D :	Merrill Lynch	76,52
16,267	Orrstown Financial Services Inc			(110,867)	Pacific Premier Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	154,96
		Merrill Lynch	12,688	(132,661)	Pacific Premier Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	102,32
26,063	Orrstown Financial Services Inc		20,042	(5,061)	Pacira BioSciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,58
23,449	Orrstown Financial Services Inc	•	16,180	31,626	Packaging Corp of America	Bank of America	(000.4
(14,828)	Orthofix Medical Inc	Bank of America		44.700	D 1 : 0 (4 :	Merrill Lynch	(263,44
(0.000)	Outle Destruction On the	Merrill Lynch	86,447	14,720	Packaging Corp of America	Morgan Stanley	(49,90
(3,232)	OrthoPediatrics Corp	Bank of America		6,980	Packaging Corp of America	Goldman Sachs	(58,14
(0.000)	0.11. D. II. ( )	Merrill Lynch	5,430	3,560	PacWest Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(5,12
(2,322)	OrthoPediatrics Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,911	5,770	PacWest Bancorp	Bank of America	(0.4)
(3,766)	OrthoPediatrics Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,558	44.055	B 144 + B	Merrill Lynch	(9,1
16,708	Oshkosh Corp	Bank of America		44,255	PacWest Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(70,30
00 505	0.11	Merrill Lynch	(74,852)	(19,601)	Pagerduty Inc	Bank of America	00.0
22,585	Oshkosh Corp	Goldman Sachs	(98,139)	(05.005)	5	Merrill Lynch	80,6
23,804	<b>-</b>	Morgan Stanley	(106,642)		Pagerduty Inc	Goldman Sachs	159,2
1,287	OSI Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	90		Pagerduty Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,1
30,402	OSI Systems Inc	Bank of America	(,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	(54,701)	Pagseguro Digital Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(72,20
		Merrill Lynch	(48,360)	(63,023)	Pagseguro Digital Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(279,8
12,493	OSI Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(20,402)	(79,383)	Palatin Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,8
25,635	Osmotica Pharmaceuticals Plc	Morgan Stanley	(3,653)	17,405	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(332,5
78,926	Otonomy Inc	Bank of America		8,065	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Bank of America	//
05.040	Otanami Ina	Merrill Lynch	(35,517)	40.450	Dala Alta Natural a La	Merrill Lynch	(139,0
65,643	Otonomy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,539)	16,459	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	(352,4
18,463	Otonomy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,431)	(13,609)	Palomar Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,4)
(14,751)		Morgan Stanley	29,354	(10,023)	Palomar Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	7:
(11,729)	Otter Tail Corp	Goldman Sachs	17,387	(420)	PAM Transportation		_
72,353	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(57,882)		Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	2
100,954	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(57,544)	(4,706)	PAM Transportation		
72,234	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Bank of America			Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,5
	<b>2</b>	Merrill Lynch	(57,787)	3,896	Pan American Silver Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,0
(142,187)	Overseas Shipholding	Bank of America		10,265	Pan American Silver Corp*	Bank of America	
	Group Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	45,500			Merrill Lynch	(3,98
(7,630)	Overseas Shipholding			46,959	Pan American Silver Corp*	Goldman Sachs	9,7
	Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,442	21,553	Pan American Silver Corp*	Morgan Stanley	4,4
11,860	Overstock.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,339)	1,955	Pan American Silver Corp	Bank of America	
2,453	Overstock.com Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,595)			Merrill Lynch	(9
21,680	Ovid therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,902)	9,059	Pan American Silver Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,4
53,504	Ovid therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,280)	(31,171)	Panhandle Oil and Gas Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
34,246	Owens & Minor Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,397)			Merrill Lynch	41,1
42,905	Owens & Minor Inc	Bank of America		(7,986)	Panhandle Oil and Gas Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,5
		Merrill Lynch	(43,334)				

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	·			l J			
(27 220)	United States continued	Bank of America		(F 21F)	United States continued	Bank of America	
(37,329)	Papa John's International Inc	Merrill Lynch	112,734	(5,215)	PayPal Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	12,412
(26,130)	Papa John's International Inc	Goldman Sachs	78,913	7,330	PayPal Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,445)
(5,177)	Papa John's International Inc	Morgan Stanley	104	(30,062)	6,	Goldman Sachs	97,401
2,689	Par Pacific Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,007)	(27,463)	PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	88,980
(6,605)	PAR Technology Corp	Bank of America	(4,007)	(29,531)	PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	107,493
, ,	57	Merrill Lynch	(15,324)	10,153	PC Connection Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,260)
(2,125)		Morgan Stanley	(574)	44,494	PC Connection Inc	Bank of America	(400.044)
11,122 283,043	Paramount Group Inc (Reit) Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,137)	4,654	PC Connection Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(106,341) (10,141)
200,040	Taramount Group me (New)	Merrill Lynch	(155,528)	91,810	PC-Tel Inc	Morgan Stanley	(35,806)
(16,858)		Morgan Stanley	7,418		PCM Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,098
(143,033)	Paratek Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	154,476	(35,421)	PCSB Financial Corp	Bank of America	(0.470)
(9,523)	Park Electrochemical Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,999	(11.311)	PCSB Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(2,479) (792)
(1,893)	Park Electrochemical Corp	Morgan Stanley	746	(45,465)	•	Goldman Sachs	301,461
	Park Electrochemical Corp	Goldman Sachs	5,380	(26,496)	PDC Energy Inc	Bank of America	
95,956	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc (Reit)		(307,059)	(27,000)	DDC Frank Inc	Merrill Lynch	187,891
133,290	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(426,528)	(37,290) 26.323	PDC Energy Inc PDF Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	140,930
22,812	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc (Reit)		(50,643)	20,525	1 Di Goldiona inc	Merrill Lynch	(13,425)
(20,733)	Park National Corp	Bank of America	, ,	(345,403)	PDL BioPharma Inc	Bank of America	
(47.070)	Ded Matteral Cons	Merrill Lynch	52,869	(0.400)	1 100 miles	Merrill Lynch	103,621
(17,272) (30,572)	Park National Corp Park National Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	42,079 82,012	(2,400) (44,398)	pdvWireless Inc pdvWireless Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(17,424)
15,737	Park-Ohio Holdings Corp	Bank of America	02,012	(44,550)	puvviileiess ilic	Merrill Lynch	(322,329)
-, -	3	Merrill Lynch	(39,815)	(7,844)	Peabody Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	23,749
16,998	Park-Ohio Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(43,005)	(12,081)	Peabody Energy Corp	Bank of America	
4,668	Park-Ohio Holdings Corp Parke Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(15,358)	(37,351)	Peabody Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch	60,163 63,183
(10,710)	raike Bailcorp IIIC	Merrill Lynch	23,772		Peapack Gladstone	Morgan Stanley	03,103
4,056	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Goldman Sachs	(63,801)	( , , , ,	Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,341
(2,728)		Goldman Sachs	6,845	(42,565)	Peapack Gladstone	Bank of America	0.005
(2,478)	Parsley Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6,053	(6,756)	Financial Corp Peapack Gladstone	Merrill Lynch	6,385
(9,597)	Parsley Energy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	28,883	(0,730)	Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,365
(17,258)	Party City Holdco Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,461	(22,430)	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	62,580
(55,390)	Party City Holdco Inc	Bank of America	22.242	(82,606)	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	207.400
(27,831)	Party City Holdco Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	38,219 19,203	8,980	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	327,120
(23,164)	, ,	Goldman Sachs	69,076	0,300	r ebblebrook floter frust (Neit)	Merrill Lynch	(30,421)
(20,080)		Bank of America		18,638	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(31,121)
(0.000)	B	Merrill Lynch	64,457	4,934	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(10,646)
	Patrick Industries Inc Pattern Energy Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	24,706 4,089		Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit) Pegasystems Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	12,184
	Pattern Energy Group Inc 'A'	Bank of America	4,003	(0,070)	r egasystems inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,131)
, , ,	<del></del>	Merrill Lynch	9,932	(59,954)	Pegasystems Inc	Morgan Stanley	27,675
(5,602)		Morgan Stanley	3,808	(44,883)	Pegasystems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(74,526)
37,781	Patterson Cos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(30,603)	56,450 38,921	Penn National Gaming Inc Penn National Gaming Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(51,934)
12,992	Patterson Cos Inc	Morgan Stanley	(17,020)	00,021	Term National Carring inc	Merrill Lynch	(35,807)
69,055	Patterson Cos Inc	Goldman Sachs	(55,935)	26,555	Penn National Gaming Inc	Morgan Stanley	(52,313)
(21,174)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Bank of America	20.044	629	Penns Woods Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	(00.4)
(33,791)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	39,914 67,920	1,530	Penns Woods Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(884) (1,725)
(5,714)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,028	3,349	Penns Woods Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,449)
83,959	Paychex Inc	Bank of America		(13,833)	Pennymac Financial Services	Goldman Sachs	20,335
72 700	Davehov Inc	Merrill Lynch	33,950	(16,005)	Pennymac Financial Services	Morgan Stanley	25,448
73,708 36,729	Paychex Inc Paychex Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	29,492 (59,293)	51,250	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(84,050)
5,336	Paycom Software Inc	Bank of America	(30,200)	5,439	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,862)
		Merrill Lynch	26,364	8,581	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,073)
10,622	Paycom Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	(23,368)	(1,645)	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,698
15,540 41,174	Paycom Software Inc Paylocity Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	74,582	(3,385) (81,251)	Penske Automotive Group Inc Pentair Plc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,403
-T1,1/ <del>-T</del>	. aylooky i lolullig outp	Merrill Lynch	179,299	(01,201)	i cintair i io	Merrill Lynch	127,955
21,505	Paylocity Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	(19,785)	(100,996)	Pentair Plc	Goldman Sachs	154,034
18,570 4,778	Paylocity Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	80,171	(74,036)	Pentair Plc	Morgan Stanley	92,149
	PayPal Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,995)	7,038	Penumbra Inc	Morgan Stanley	52,363

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	090	пошіну	Description	Counterparty	03
	United States continued				United States continued		
7,242	Penumbra Inc	Bank of America	70.000	52,925	Phillips 66	Morgan Stanley	(244,84
0.470	December 1.	Merrill Lynch	70,320	36,400	Phillips 66	Bank of America	(04.4.75
2,179	Penumbra Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,158	22.074	Dhilling 66	Merrill Lynch	(214,75
(26,280) (358,698)	People's United Financial Inc People's United Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	19,973	22,874 (15,106)	Phillips 66 Photronics Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(127,81
(330,090)	reopie's Officed Fillaticial file	Merrill Lynch	258,263	(13,100)	Filotionics inc	Merrill Lynch	9,21
(461,309)	People's United Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	332,142	4,427	Phunware Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,24
33,274	People's Utah Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(39,929)	73,572	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(43,40
29,511	People's Utah Bancorp	Bank of America	, ,	(106,127)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(35,413)			Merrill Lynch	27,59
6,940	People's Utah Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(8,259)	27,027	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(7,02
7,275	Peoples Bancorp of North			(11,583)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	3,01
0.000	Carolina Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,739)	20,585	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	<b>/5.05</b>
2,826	Peoples Bancorp of North	Bank of America	(0.005)	(40.400)	DIOC HARRANA	Merrill Lynch	(5,35
6 161	Carolina Inc Peoples Bancorp of North	Merrill Lynch	(3,335)	(42,189)	PICO Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	36,28
0, 10 1	Carolina Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,585)	9,609	Piedmont Office Realty Trust	Bank of America	30,20
7,129	Peoples Financial Services	Bank of America	(0,303)	3,003	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(6,9
7,120	Corp	Merrill Lynch	(2,994)	(28.240)	Piedmont Office Realty Trust	Wichin Lynon	(0,5
2,013	Peoples Financial Services		(=,55.)	(20,2.0)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,73
,	Corp	Goldman Sachs	(845)	20,479	Piedmont Office Realty Trust	. 3 ,	-,
2,283	Peoples Financial Services		, ,	,	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(7,78
	Corp	Morgan Stanley	114	(18,311)	Piedmont Office Realty Trust		
10,722	PepsiCo Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,766)		Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,7
21,294	PepsiCo Inc	Morgan Stanley	(58,558)		Pieris Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,9
26,057	PepsiCo Inc	Bank of America	/·	(10,041)	Pieris Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
00 000	5 5 11	Merrill Lynch	(52,896)		D D	Merrill Lynch	(5,0
30,003	Perficient Inc	Morgan Stanley	(39,904)	8,966	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Bank of America	
12,445	Perficient Inc	Bank of America	(6.471)	12,297	Dilarim'a Brida Cara	Merrill Lynch	(27,7
41,008	Perficient Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(6,471) (22,788)	9,401	Pilgrim's Pride Corp Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(16,0) (29,0)
60,037	Performance Food Group Co	Morgan Stanley	(70,243)	57,133	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	Bank of America	(29,0
27,748	Performance Food Group Co	Bank of America	(10,240)	07,100	Timade Timanda Tartiers inc	Merrill Lynch	(137,4
21,110	1 chamanach aca chaip ac	Merrill Lynch	(3,885)	8,624	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	•	(23,3
86,803	Performance Food Group Co	Goldman Sachs	(12,152)	28,883	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	Goldman Sachs	(71,2
(14,408)	PerkinElmer Inc	Goldman Sachs	39,046	(6,823)	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Bank of America	•
(9,011)	PerkinElmer Inc	Bank of America		, , ,		Merrill Lynch	20,2
		Merrill Lynch	24,420	(11,830)	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Morgan Stanley	34,1
8,227	Perrigo Co Plc	Bank of America		77,408	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Bank of America	
/=\	:	Merrill Lynch	(71,475)			Merrill Lynch	(157,1
(5,620)	Perrigo Co Plc	Morgan Stanley	48,613	(3,973)	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,8
(21,999)	Perrigo Co Plc	Goldman Sachs	189,851	13,809	Pinterest Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	12,2
20,132 20,193	Perrigo Co Plo	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(174,371) (174,669)	88,517 83,267	Pinterest Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	12,4
,	Perrigo Co Plc Perspecta Inc	Goldman Sachs	32,604	03,207	Pioneer Energy Services Corp	Merrill Lynch	(57,9
	Perspecta Inc	Morgan Stanley	45,121	(12,117)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Goldman Sachs	95,7
13,261	Perspecta Inc	Bank of America	40,121	(8,662)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Morgan Stanley	67,5
,= .		Merrill Lynch	(7,689)	(7,695)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Bank of America	0,,0
2,735	PetIQ Inc	Bank of America	( ,/	,,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	63,6
•		Merrill Lynch	(9,819)	4,614	Piper Jaffray Cos	Goldman Sachs	(23,0
(27,250)	Petroleo Brasileiro SAADR	Goldman Sachs	(4,360)	(5,329)	Piper Jaffray Cos	Morgan Stanley	27,9
(16,074)	Petroleo Brasileiro SAADR	Morgan Stanley	(964)	639	Piper Jaffray Cos	Bank of America	
(78,922)	Pfenex Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(1,6
		Merrill Lynch	56,824	6,343	Piper Jaffray Cos	Morgan Stanley	(32,2
(12,425)	Pfenex Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,946	(55,357)	Pitney Bowes Inc	Bank of America	05.0
(70,607)	Pfizer Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(20 540)	(95,644)	Ditney Boyce Inc	Merrill Lynch	65,3 84,2
(53,104)	Pfizer Inc	Goldman Sachs	(39,540) 3,680	(62,469)	Pitney Bowes Inc Pitney Bowes Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	64,2
	PG&E Corp	Bank of America	3,000	(17,640)	Pivotal Software Inc 'A'	Bank of America	04,2
(0,1 10)	1 342 3019	Merrill Lynch	5,228	(17,040)	1 Wolai Goltware lile 7	Merrill Lynch	(2,0
48,375	PGT Innovations Inc	Bank of America	0,220	(23,449)	Pivotal Software Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,0)
,		Merrill Lynch	(30,476)	(34,961)		Morgan Stanley	11,9
(4,872)	PH Glatfelter Co	Bank of America	(, /	(23,772)		Bank of America	, 0
,		Merrill Lynch	4,287	' '		Merrill Lynch	58,2
(7,463)	PH Glatfelter Co	Morgan Stanley	5,000	(2,121)	PJT Partners Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	5,1
(11,498)	PH Glatfelter Co	Goldman Sachs	10,118	64,440	Plains GP Holdings LP 'A'	Bank of America	,
(12,463)	Phibro Animal Health Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	6,303		-	Merrill Lynch	(146,6
(17,290)	Phibro Animal Health Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,581	23,769	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(63,7
63,024	Philip Morris International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(422,935)	24,116	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(8,8)
(3,201)	Philip Morris International Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,503	31,667	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
29,496	Philip Morris International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(188,383)			Merrill Lynch	(97,1

Haldin -	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Uald's	Description	Counts	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USI
	United States continued				United States continued		
8,462	Plantronics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(44,425)	(39,154)	PRA Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	47,37
1,234	Plantronics Inc	Bank of America		(745)	PRA Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,46
		Merrill Lynch	(6,478)	4,156	PRA Group Inc	Bank of America	
856	Plantronics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,433)			Merrill Lynch	(5,02
(21,006)	Plantronics Inc	Bank of America		19,319	PRA Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,37
		Merrill Lynch	110,282	19,501	PRA Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,22
(1,534)		Goldman Sachs	8,054	3,059	PRA Health Sciences Inc	Bank of America	<b>(5.70</b>
5,807	Playa Hotels & Resorts NV	Morgan Stanley	(1,684)	4 000	DDA 11 11 0 : 1	Merrill Lynch	(5,78
26,785	Playa Hotels & Resorts NV	Bank of America		1,302	PRA Health Sciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,00
38,393	Playa Hotels & Resorts NV	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(16,607) (23,804)	377,419 54,742	Precision Drilling Corp Precision Drilling Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(140,06 (12,94
1,851	PlayAGS Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,901)	883	Preferred Bank/Los Angeles CA	Bank of America	(12,34
(10,456)	•	Bank of America	(3,901)	000	Freiened Bank Los Angeles CA	Merrill Lynch	(42
(10, 730)	r lexus Corp	Merrill Lynch	64,304	2,397	Preferred Bank/Los Angeles CA	Goldman Sachs	(67
(20,231)	Plexus Corp	Morgan Stanley	59,152	1,231	Preferred Bank/Los Angeles CA	Morgan Stanley	(71
(21,184)		Goldman Sachs	126,340	405	Preformed Line Products Co	Morgan Stanley	(84
32,782	Plug Power Inc	Morgan Stanley	(328)	454	Preformed Line Products Co	Goldman Sachs	(80
(9,805)		Goldman Sachs	20,002	1,602	Preformed Line Products Co	Bank of America	
(733)	3	Bank of America	20,002	.,002	Troidinied Enio Freducto de	Merrill Lynch	(2,83
()	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	1,495	(28,482)	Premier Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(=,
(1,327)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,158	(==, :==)		Merrill Lynch	32,46
1,352	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Bank of America	5,	(12,413)	Premier Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	8,68
,	3	Merrill Lynch	(2,758)	(10,978)	Premier Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	12,74
4,301	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(8,774)	14,781	Presidio Inc	Bank of America	,
(25,993)	PNM Resources Inc	Bank of America	(-, ,	, -		Merrill Lynch	(10,64
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	36,130	46,129	Presidio Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,68
13,320	PNM Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,706)	50,456	Presidio Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,56
(12,238)	PNM Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,011	17,385	Prestige Consumer	Bank of America	·
(1,802)	PNM Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,793		Healthcare Inc	Merrill Lynch	(34,24
34,871	PNM Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,482)	20,146	Prestige Consumer		
14,882	PNM Resources Inc	Bank of America			Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,96
		Merrill Lynch	(20,686)	9,254	Prestige Consumer		
(10,442)	Polaris Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	107,553		Healthcare Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,45
(15,504)	Polaris Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	149,924	(12,814)	PRGX Global Inc	Bank of America	
(14,602)	Polaris Industries Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	11,02
		Merrill Lynch	141,201	(59,894)	PRGX Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,57
(16,637)		Morgan Stanley	6,187	(15,556)	PRGX Global Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,57
52,796	PolyOne Corp	Bank of America	/	(9,973)	PriceSmart Inc	Goldman Sachs	54,00
40.000	D. I.O. O.	Merrill Lynch	(63,883)	(21,485)	PriceSmart Inc	Bank of America	440.04
48,268	PolyOne Corp	Goldman Sachs	(58,404)	(47.500)	Discount les	Merrill Lynch	116,34
52,314	PolyOne Corp	Morgan Stanley	(21,378)	(17,532)	PriceSmart Inc	Morgan Stanley	70,21
(66,516)	Ponce de Leon Federal Bank	Morgan Stanley	16,629	(539)	Primerica Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,28
(12,204)	Pool Corp	Bank of America	40.202	(18,067)	Primerica Inc	Bank of America	440.45
(2.027)	Dool Corn	Merrill Lynch	49,303	(15.226)	Drime Water Corn	Merrill Lynch	143,45
(2,027)		Goldman Sachs	10,197	(15,326)	Primo Water Corp	Bank of America	0.10
. , ,	Pool Corp	Morgan Stanley	20,295	20 442	Primaria Sanciana Cara	Merrill Lynch	9,19
(4,133) (36,620)	•	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	8,927	20,443 1,369	Primoris Services Corp	Goldman Sachs	(41,46
(30,020)	Popular Inc	Merrill Lynch	79,099	1,369	Primoris Services Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,29
112,733	Portland General Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	(92,441)	15,918	Primoris Services Corp	Morgan Stanley	(31,19
49,215	Portland General Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	(36,911)	(14,311)	Principal Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	(51,18
89,398	Portland General Electric Co	Bank of America	(30,811)	(14,511)	i incipai i mandai Group IIIC	Merrill Lynch	36,92
00,000	. Statio Scholar Liebtile 60	Merrill Lynch	(67,048)	(31,070)	Principal Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	80,16
(10,476)	Post Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,200	(53,947)	Principal Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	146,73
(10,409)	Post Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	23,561	5,378	Principia Biopharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,94
(21,790)	Post Holdings Inc	Bank of America	20,001	1,994	Principia Biopharma Inc	Bank of America	(0,0)
(=:,:00)	. cot i iciagoc	Merrill Lynch	43,362	.,	Timolpia Biopriamia mo	Merrill Lynch	(3,68
(164,714)	Potbelly Corp	Bank of America	.0,002	863	Principia Biopharma Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,97
(,)	. casey co.p	Merrill Lynch	177,891	(133,707)	ProAssurance Corp	Bank of America	(.,0.
(39,030)	PotlatchDeltic Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	122,284	( , . • . )	<b>-</b>	Merrill Lynch	166,72
(26,964)	PotlatchDeltic Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	,	(41,515)	ProAssurance Corp	Goldman Sachs	47,62
, -,		Merrill Lynch	104,940	(38,739)	ProAssurance Corp	Morgan Stanley	45,15
(90,552)	PotlatchDeltic Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	192,011	(40,146)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Bank of America	10,10
(33,194)	Powell Industries Inc	Bank of America	,	(12,110)		Merrill Lynch	106,38
(///		Merrill Lynch	26,223	(5,509)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Morgan Stanley	14,70
404	PPG Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(919)	6,290	Progenics Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,59
32,662	PPL Corp	Goldman Sachs	(12,862)	(8,937)	Progress Software Corp	Morgan Stanley	15,81
17,735	PPL Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,333)	20,805	Progress Software Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,99
(50,888)		Morgan Stanley	7,124	1,623	Progress Software Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,28
,	PRA Group Inc	Bank of America	<i>'</i>	(1,651)	Progressive Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	1,10
	•	Merrill Lynch	35,987	(10,202)	Progressive Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(23,26

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
99,752	Prologis Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(077.070)	71,308	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
14,203	Prologis Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(277,076) (15,445)	75,284	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(337,287) 36,889
(5,187)	Proofpoint Inc	Bank of America	(10,440)	418	PVH Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,110)
		Merrill Lynch	33,975	(7,623)	PVH Corp	Goldman Sachs	198,503
10,663	Proofpoint Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(38,754)	1,088	PVH Corp	Bank of America	
7,234 42,232	Proofpoint Inc ProPetro Holding Corp	Bank of America	(17,003)	2,187	PVH Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(23,655) (47,297)
,	r tor one rioraling corp	Merrill Lynch	(135,142)	(6,088)	PVH Corp	Bank of America	
4,633	ProPetro Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,826)	(		Merrill Lynch	158,532
(17,044) 5,094	ProPetro Holding Corp PROS Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	38,179	(3,240)	Pyxus International Inc	Goldman Sachs	769 7,250
5,094	PROS Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	28,425	(11,351) 2,888	Pyxus International Inc Pzena Investment	Morgan Stanley	7,230
14,648	PROS Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	81,736	_,,,,,	Management Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,040)
4,107	PROS Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,617	5,649	Pzena Investment	Bank of America	
(527)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,359	(28,641)	Management Inc 'A' Q2 Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,276) (12,606)
(6,503)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	23,086	(26,570)	Q2 Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,574
30,886	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	20,000	(725)	QAD Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,567
		Merrill Lynch	(116,440)	(2,973)	QAD Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	17,650
13,145	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(49,557)	(1,203)	QCR Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,007
1,281 15,959	Prosperity Bancshares Inc Protagonist Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(4,548)	(710) 27,117	QCR Holdings Inc QEP Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,053
10,000	Totagonist Therapeuties ine	Merrill Lynch	(9,575)	21,111	QLI Resources inc	Merrill Lynch	(24,948)
12,473	Protagonist Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,484)	15,709	QEP Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,981)
80,294	Protective Insurance Corp 'B'	Bank of America		49,623	QEP Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(45,653)
7 270	Protective Incurence Com (D)	Merrill Lynch	75,878	(11,862)	QEP Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,913
7,370 (62,121)	Protective Insurance Corp 'B' Proteostasis Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	6,965 5,895	(21,250)	QEP Resources Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19,550
(15,505)	Proto Labs Inc	Morgan Stanley	120,319	(5,299)	QEP Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,716
(19,469)	Proto Labs Inc	Bank of America		(19,481)	QIAGEN NV	Morgan Stanley	17,046
(45.045)	But Labeta	Merrill Lynch	169,007	(20,753)	QIAGEN NV	Goldman Sachs	(11,933)
(15,615) (49,060)	Proto Labs Inc Providence Service Corp/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	146,672	(7,040)	Qorvo Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	84,128
(40,000)	Trovidence dervice dorp/The	Merrill Lynch	33,361	44,487	QTS Realty Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	445
(44,289)	Provident Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		42,731	QTS Realty Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Bank of America	
0.005	But the differential	Merrill Lynch	(9,522)	44.445	OTO Deals To all to (Deil) (A)	Merrill Lynch	14,529
2,695	Provident Financial Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(902)	44,445 11,909	QTS Realty Trust Inc (Reit) 'A' Quad/Graphics Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	15,111 (28,939)
17,039	Prudential Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(95,109)	15,791	Quad/Graphics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,949)
16,056	Prudential Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	(106,772)	(2,369)	Quaker Chemical Corp	Bank of America	
13,190	PS Business Parks Inc (Reit)	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	37,620
19,090	PS Business Parks Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	24,929 (73,663)	(1,924) (2,162)	Quaker Chemical Corp Quaker Chemical Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	25,493 34,333
31,744	PS Business Parks Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	41,178	992	Qualcomm Inc	Goldman Sachs	792
	PTC Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,602	8,279	Qualcomm Inc	Morgan Stanley	(16,094)
(22,171)	PTC Inc	Bank of America		5,448	Qualcomm Inc	Bank of America	
(2.077)	DTC Inc	Merrill Lynch	73,940 7,124	(0.949)	Oughe Inc	Merrill Lynch	(87,669) (24,620)
	PTC Inc PTC Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(2,841)	(9,848) (16,828)	Qualys Inc Qualys Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	
. , ,	PTC Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(=,)	(10,000)		Merrill Lynch	(42,070)
		Merrill Lynch	(8,117)	(1,282)	Qualys Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,408
(11,500)	Public Service Enterprise	Managa Otanlas	20,200	1,429	Qualys Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,240
(65 701)	Group Inc Public Service Enterprise	Morgan Stanley	28,290	4,425	Quanex Building Products Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,425)
(00,701)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	52,561	10,157	Quanex Building Products	Columnan Cacins	(4,420)
(44,414)	Public Service Enterprise	Bank of America			Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,719)
4 550	Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	35,531	(2,313)	Quanta Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	139
1,552	Public Storage (Reit) Pulse Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	10,492	12,020	Quanta Services Inc Quantenna	Goldman Sachs	(10,698)
(1,462)	I WAS DIOSOICHOS IIIC	Merrill Lynch	833	(46,131)	Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,302)
(8,017)	Pulse Biosciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,485	(2,308)	Quantenna	Bank of America	
(60,983)	PulteGroup Inc	Bank of America		,	Communications Inc	Merrill Lynch	(346)
(4.640)	Pulto Croup Inc	Merrill Lynch	53,055	(22,040)	Quantenna Communications Inc	Coldman C	/0.055
(1,612) (8,050)	PulteGroup Inc PulteGroup Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,709 7,004	6,359	Communications Inc Quanterix Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(3,355) 11,542
	•	Bank of America	.,00.	1,120	Quanterix Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,400
(.,000)	••	Merrill Lynch	2,746	(5,649)	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,207
* * *							
(3,947) (2,765)	Puma Biotechnology Inc Pure Cycle Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	3,868 1,797	(10,687)	Quidel Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	

Ualdir r	Description	Counterment	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Walding.	Description	Counterment	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	090	Holding	Description	Counterparty	U
	United States continued				United States continued		
(8,699)	Quidel Corp	Morgan Stanley	18,181	2,040	RCI Hospitality Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
19,148	QuinStreet Inc	Bank of America	(0.57.1)	40.700	DE #442/11 11 1 (4)	Merrill Lynch	(7,
40 474	Outin Otros at Inc.	Merrill Lynch	(9,574)	10,738	RE/MAX Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(55.0
18,474 27,176	QuinStreet Inc Quotient Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(9,237) 544	1,366	RE/MAX Holdings Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(55,8 (7,
38.125	Quotient Technology Inc	Bank of America	544	2,826	RE/MAX Holdings Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(7,
00,120	Quotient reenhology me	Merrill Lynch	763	(236,509)	Reading International Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(,,
(33,196)	Qurate Retail Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,204	(,,	3	Merrill Lynch	342,
(14,919)	Qurate Retail Inc	Bank of America		(10,382)	Ready Capital Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,
		Merrill Lynch	3,581	(6,659)	Ready Capital Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2,
99,511	Qurate Retail Inc	Morgan Stanley	(93,540)	34,596	RealNetworks Inc	Bank of America	
(30,592)		Goldman Sachs	15,121	40.070	DealNetwelle les	Merrill Lynch	(4,
	R1 RCM Inc R1 RCM Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,220 (6,984)	12,370 2,774	RealNetworks Inc RealNetworks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,
6,334	Ra Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(13,396)	15,682	Realogy Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	( (11,
3,139	Ra Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,442)	9,565	RealPage Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,
820	Ra Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(1,112)	14,559	RealPage Inc	Bank of America	(= :,
		Merrill Lynch	(1,734)	,		Merrill Lynch	(32,
(6,579)	Radian Group Inc	Bank of America	, ,	1,154	RealPage Inc	Morgan Stanley	`(2,
		Merrill Lynch	3,487	(30,927)	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	11,
(40,603)	Radian Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	32,888	83,327	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
(10,602)	Radian Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,619			Merrill Lynch	5,
109,664	Radiant Logistics Inc	Bank of America	(00,000)	(4,382)	Reata Pharmaceuticals Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,
7 204	Radius Health Inc	Merrill Lynch	(20,836)	2,974 999	Reata Pharmaceuticals Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,
7,304	RadNet Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(3,506)	(1,371)	Reata Pharmaceuticals Inc 'A' Reata Pharmaceuticals Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	2,
(9,301)	Naunetine	Merrill Lynch	13,386	38,869	Recro Pharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,
4,785	Ralph Lauren Corp	Goldman Sachs	(55,154)	(104,059)	Red Lion Hotels Corp	Bank of America	(0,
5,078	Ralph Lauren Corp	Morgan Stanley	(44,432)	(101,000)	Tiod Elon Flotolo Colp	Merrill Lynch	10,
7,286	Ralph Lauren Corp	Bank of America	( , - ,	(15,597)	Red Robin Gourmet	Bank of America	-,
	·	Merrill Lynch	(83,285)	• • •	Burgers Inc	Merrill Lynch	93,
(8,500)	Ramaco Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,225	(19,752)	Red Robin Gourmet		
(3,671)	Ramaco Resources Inc	Bank of America			Burgers Inc	Goldman Sachs	119,
		Merrill Lynch	3,120	(12,979)	Red Robin Gourmet		
49,843	Range Resources Corp	Bank of America	(00.74.4)	(47.070)	Burgers Inc	Morgan Stanley	84,
24 710	Danga Dagauraga Cara	Merrill Lynch	(90,714)	(17,679)	Red Rock Resorts Inc 'A'	Bank of America	20
24,718 18,525	Range Resources Corp Ranger Energy Services Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(44,987)	(5,041)	Red Rock Resorts Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	38, 11,
10,020	ranger Energy dervices inc	Merrill Lynch	(19,173)	(7,178)	Red Rock Resorts Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	13,
9,630	Ranger Energy Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,967)	(48,959)	Redfin Corp	Goldman Sachs	66,
11,753	Ranger Energy Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,405)	(24,842)	Redfin Corp	Bank of America	
4,545	Rapid7 Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	32,
		Merrill Lynch	(773)	(9,313)	Redfin Corp	Morgan Stanley	12,
19,475	Rapid7 Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,317)	(115,344)	Redwood Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	33,
11,419	Rapid7 Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,537)		Redwood Trust Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	17,
(1,356)	Raven Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,176	22,785	Regal Beloit Corp	Morgan Stanley	(64,
(7,918)	Raven Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,719 10,603	25,783	Regal Beloit Corp	Bank of America	(101
(6,030) 4,587	Raymond James Financial Inc Raymond James Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(6,499)	25,411	Regal Beloit Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(101, (99,
3,628	Raymond James Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,764)	15,745	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(33,
(55,610)	•	gan claimoy	(.,. • 1)	. 5,7 15	-3, 35c. 5 561p (1 tolt)	Merrill Lynch	(28,
. , /	Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	72,359	(7,474)	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	9,
(54,239)	Rayonier Advanced	Bank of America	•	`8,450 <sup>′</sup>	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(11,
•	Materials Inc	Merrill Lynch	128,546	24,186	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(43,
105,746)	Rayonier Advanced			866	Regeneron	Bank of America	
440.000	Materials Inc	Morgan Stanley	114,428	A :	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,
113,983)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		3,468	Regeneron	0.11	(00
(7.207)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	341,661 12,040	2.024	Pharmaceuticals Inc Regeneron	Goldman Sachs	(23,
(7,297)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	194,350	2,931	S	Morgan Stanley	(50,
(76,816) 26,197	Raytheon Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	194,300	(3,805)	Pharmaceuticals Inc REGENXBIO Inc	Morgan Stanley	(50,
20, 101	. ayuloon oo	Merrill Lynch	(74,138)	(3,936)	REGENXBIO Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,
(1,244)	Raytheon Co	Morgan Stanley	7,564	14,756	Regional Management Corp	Morgan Stanley	23,
12,285	RBB Bancorp	Bank of America	.,	28,852	Regional Management Corp	Bank of America	,
,	•	Merrill Lynch	(10,197)	,	5 5 5 5 F	Merrill Lynch	39,
20,383	RBB Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(16,918)	45,985	Regional Management Corp	Goldman Sachs	62,
18,631	RBB Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(15,464)	66,781	Regions Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(35,
(2,996)		Morgan Stanley	(8,812)	146,908	Regions Financial Corp	Bank of America	-
(2,893)	RBC Bearings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,222)	00.070	Danisas Financial Com	Merrill Lynch	(73,
2,498	RCI Hospitality Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,442)	38,078	Regions Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,

Haldin a	Description	Countains	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	المالمال	Description	Counterment	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation USI
Holding	Description	Counterparty	090	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USI
	United States continued				United States continued		
	Regis Corp	Morgan Stanley	16,474	89,260	Rexford Industrial Realty Inc	0.11	(00.00
(39,991)	Regis Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(15,197)	173,111	(Reit) Rexnord Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(32,39
33,770	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Bank of America	(15,197)	173,111	Rexilord Corp	Merrill Lynch	(195,30
,		Merrill Lynch	(183,023)	93,871	Rexnord Corp	Morgan Stanley	(55,88
13,862	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Goldman Sachs	(58,758)	35,896	Rexnord Corp	Goldman Sachs	(39,15
3,435	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Morgan Stanley	(7,012)	(4,872)	RH	Bank of America	
(14,592)	Reliant Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	E 200	(14.226)	DU	Merrill Lynch	63,60
(68,468)	Reliant Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	5,399 25,333	(14,336) 47,043	RH Ribbon Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	88,08
(1,735)	Reliant Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	121	,		Merrill Lynch	(40,45
(28,952)	RenaissanceRe Holdings Ltd	Bank of America		87,426	Ribbon Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	(75,18
		Merrill Lynch	(165,026)	12,681	Ribbon Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,34
(5,055)	RenaissanceRe Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(8,492)	22,567	Rigel Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,37
(11,760)	•	Goldman Sachs	(67,032)	42,880	Ring Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(45,45
78,153 (30,045)	Renasant Corp Renewable Energy Group Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(88,313) 26,364	10,490	Ring Energy Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11,11
(35,538)	Renewable Energy Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,496	43,673	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	15,28
(18,799)	Rentech Inc	Morgan Stanley	-	35,982	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Bank of America	.0,20
(6,046)	Repligen Corp	Bank of America			· ·	Merrill Lynch	6,09
		Merrill Lynch	(15,417)	32,323	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(99,55
(7,048)	Repligen Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,047)	233,267	Riverview Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
(6,112)	Repligen Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,231)	67.000	Diversion Descenden	Merrill Lynch	(27,99
5,135	Replimune Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,338)	67,832 76.507	Riverview Bancorp Inc Riverview Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(9,08 (28,13
7,964	Replimune Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,338)	(11,440)	RLI Corp	Bank of America	(20, 10
4,045	Replimune Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,872)	(11,440)	TEL GOIP	Merrill Lynch	(13,04
91,775	Republic Bancorp Inc/KY 'A'	Bank of America	(=,=:=)	(43,133)	RLI Corp	Goldman Sachs	(49,17
		Merrill Lynch	(331,308)	(21,163)		Morgan Stanley	22,64
7,819	Republic Bancorp Inc/KY 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(28,227)	215,753	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(264,17
9,347	Republic Bancorp Inc/KY 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(18,507)	466,639	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(045.00
85,656	Republic First Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,713)	283,301	DL Ll adains Trust (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(815,08
363,793	Republic First Bancorp Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(7,276)	(25,318)	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit) RMR Group Inc/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(497,09
61,137	Republic First Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,445)	(23,310)	Tawit Group ind the A	Merrill Lynch	68,35
61,175	Republic Services Inc	Bank of America	( , - ,	(2,349)	Roadrunner Transportation	,	,
	·	Merrill Lynch	(17,741)		Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,18
9,538	Republic Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,766)	19,357	Roan Resources Inc	Bank of America	
(30,022)	Research Frontiers Inc	Bank of America	40.040	00.000	D D	Merrill Lynch	(39,68
(112,963)	Research Frontiers Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	16,812 61,000	28,990 39,630	Roan Resources Inc Robert Half International Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(59,42
59,339	Resideo Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(192,445)	39,030	Nobelt Hall International Inc	Merrill Lynch	(66,57
8,935	Resideo Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,176)	(13,213)	Rocket Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,11
	Resideo Technologies Inc	Bank of America	( , -,	1,911	Rockwell Automation Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,27
		Merrill Lynch	12,275	32,063	Rockwell Automation Inc	Bank of America	
	Resideo Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	59,634			Merrill Lynch	(390,52
(39,374)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	72,763	152	Rockwell Automation Inc	Morgan Stanley	(52
(6,453)	ResMed Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,279	(21,057)	Rockwell Medical Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,21
(23 676)	ResMed Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,628	(57,886)	Rockwell Medical Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,57
(15,717)		Goldman Sachs	5,966	(78,819)	Rockwell Medical Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,91
3,102	Resources Connection Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,241)	23,097	Rocky Brands Inc	Bank of America	
(12,808)						Merrill Lynch	(7,39
	Investments Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	12,488	4,222	Rocky Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,20
(13,721)	Retail Opportunity	Bank of America	40.070	4,306	Rocky Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(57
(268 548)	Investments Corp (Reit) Retail Properties of America	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13,378	(10,241) (6,375)	Rogers Corp Rogers Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(31,54 291,46
(200,040)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	236,322	(0,375)	•	Bank of America	
(136.374)	Retail Properties of America	Wierrin Lyriori	200,022	(11,001)	rtogoro corp	Merrill Lynch	546,85
. ,- ,	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	95,462	334	Roku Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,36
34,144	Retrophin Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,386)	(3,137)	Roku Inc	Bank of America	
33,945	Retrophin Inc	Morgan Stanley	218	,		Merrill Lynch	(27,48
4,858	REV Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,846)	(13,435)		Goldman Sachs	(117,69
(5,071)	Revion Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	3,245	273	Roku Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,19
1,313	REX American Resources Corp	Merrill Lynch	(20,365)	29,713	Rollins Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	32,68
1,634	REX American Resources Corp	•	(25,343)	(3,590)	Rollins Inc	Bank of America	
207,700	Rexford Industrial Realty Inc	Bank of America	(20,040)	(0,000)	c.iiio iiio	Merrill Lynch	(2,39
- ,- ==	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(91,032)	(3,974)	Rollins Inc	Goldman Sachs	(58
96,534	Rexford Industrial Realty Inc	,		(3,145)	Rollins Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,81
	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(20,568)	2,799	Roper Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22,25

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
	United States continued				United States continued		
5,027	Roper Technologies Inc	Bank of America		(371,459)	Sabra Health Care Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	178,30
0,021	reper resimologies me	Merrill Lynch	(49,214)	(165,526)	Sabre Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,1
4,733	Roper Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,976)	(168,796)	Sabre Corp	Bank of America	
(5,684)	Rosehill Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,092	` ' '	•	Merrill Lynch	(13,89
3,371	Rosetta Stone Inc	Goldman Sachs	(766)	(110,547)	Sabre Corp	Morgan Stanley	(39,3
7,731	Rosetta Stone Inc	Morgan Stanley	677	(265,562)	Safeguard Scientifics Inc	Bank of America	
	Ross Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,788			Merrill Lynch	(180,58
(28,899)		Morgan Stanley	54,041	(10,275)	Safety Insurance Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,5
5,063	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Bank of America		(537)	Safety Insurance Group Inc Saga Communications Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	70 (20,7)
5,304	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(9,367) (9,812)	(27,799) (4,395)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(11,3
	Royal Gold Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,948)	(10,618)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
	Royal Gold Inc	Bank of America	(11,010)	(10,010)	Cago Thorapeadoc mo	Merrill Lynch	(20,4
(=, - = - )	,	Merrill Lynch	(17,628)	(6,139)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	40,4
(11,741)	Royal Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs	(21,203)		Saia Inc	Bank of America	
(110,791)	RPC Inc	Goldman Sachs	236,229			Merrill Lynch	43,7
(9,453)	RPM International Inc	Bank of America			Saia Inc	Goldman Sachs	130,2
		Merrill Lynch	27,414	3,319	Saia Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,3
(19,377)	RPM International Inc	Goldman Sachs	56,193	13,360	Saia Inc	Morgan Stanley	(79,0
(284,714)	RPT Realty (Reit)	Bank of America	470.000	(2,629)	Saia Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,5
8,694	PP Depositor & Sons Co	Merrill Lynch	170,828 (4,355)	(47,218)	SailPoint Technologies Holding Inc	Morgan Stanlay	60,9
19,911	RR Donnelley & Sons Co RR Donnelley & Sons Co	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(13,938)	(21 820)	SailPoint Technologies	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	
88,744	RTI Surgical Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(52,359)	(21,029)	Holding Inc	Merrill Lynch	30,8
46,041	RTI Surgical Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(38 847)	SailPoint Technologies	Wichin Lyrich	00,0
10,011	Tri Gargioai Fiolango ino	Merrill Lynch	(27,164)	(00,011)	Holding Inc	Goldman Sachs	55.5
89,388	RTI Surgical Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,710)	16,151	salesforce.com Inc	Bank of America	,-
(231,358)	RTW RetailWinds Inc	Bank of America	, ,	·		Merrill Lynch	(42,7
		Merrill Lynch	113,365	21,302	salesforce.com Inc	Morgan Stanley	(98,5
10,734	Rubicon Project Inc/The	Bank of America		64,152	salesforce.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(158,7
		Merrill Lynch	(9,553)	(80,536)	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(15,110)	Rubicon Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,475)	(47.000)	0 !! 5	Merrill Lynch	141,7
1,625	Rubius Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(00.4)	(17,362)	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,5
6,785	Pubing Thoronouties Inc	Merrill Lynch	(894)	(45,636) (14,427)	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc Sanderson Farms Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	72,0
,	Rubius Therapeutics Inc Rudolph Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(3,732) (689)	(14,427)	Sanderson Farms inc	Merrill Lynch	200,1
	Rudolph Technologies Inc	Bank of America	, ,	(10,872)	Sanderson Farms Inc	Goldman Sachs	150,7
(17,404)	radoipii reciniologies inc	Merrill Lynch	23,321	(114,732)		Bank of America	
(15,117)	Rudolph Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,257	(,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	cana aage inorgy me	Merrill Lynch	245,5
(3,853)	Rush Enterprises Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	15,643	(9,039)	SandRidge Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,3
(1,344)	Rush Enterprises Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	2,231	(6,408)	SandRidge Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,0
(469)	Rush Enterprises Inc 'B'	Bank of America		143,972	Sandy Spring Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	1,930			Merrill Lynch	(136,5
	Rush Enterprises Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	4,259	96,853	Sandy Spring Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,1
62,026	Ruth's Hospitality Group Inc	Bank of America	=		Sandy Spring Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(37,9
40.000	Duth's Hessitelit. Committee	Merrill Lynch	(117,849)	13,626	Sangamo Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
12,602 10,156	Ruth's Hospitality Group Inc Ruth's Hospitality Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,944) (13,406)	9.045	Sangama Thorangutias Inc	Merrill Lynch	(17,0 (10,0
61,845	Ryder System Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(484,692)	8,045 115,483	Sangamo Therapeutics Inc Sanmina Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	• •
42,671	Ryder System Inc	Bank of America	(404,092)	115,465	Saliffilia Corp	Merrill Lynch	(521,9
12,071	rtyddi Cyclein inc	Merrill Lynch	(321,995)	77,070	Sanmina Corp	Goldman Sachs	(287,3
34,765	Ryder System Inc	Morgan Stanley	(184,410)	67,835	Sanmina Corp	Morgan Stanley	(163,9
6,794	Ryerson Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,074)	(21,024)	Santander Consumer USA	Bank of America	
29,947	Ryerson Holding Corp	Bank of America			Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(34,2
		Merrill Lynch	(62,003)	(2,457)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,0
37,020	Ryerson Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	(80,600)	(3,942)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
85,067	Ryman Hospitality Properties	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	25,3
70 774	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(589,514)	(1,722)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,6
76,774	Ryman Hospitality Properties	O - I - I C I	(500.070)	2,178	Saul Centers Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,9
33 030	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(523,878)	1,365	Saul Centers Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
33,030	Ryman Hospitality Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(159,865)	1,068	Saul Centers Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(2,4 (1,3
7,250	S&P Global Inc	Bank of America	(138,003)	13,765	Savara Inc	Bank of America	
.,200	Ca. Ciodai illo	Merrill Lynch	25,810	10,700		Merrill Lynch	(4,8
3,929	S&P Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,537	7,855	Savara Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,5
,	S&T Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	_,		SB One Bancorp	Bank of America	
. ,	·	Merrill Lynch	96,867	' '	•	Merrill Lynch	5,0
(229,631)		Goldman Sachs	182,492		SB One Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	6,3
(254 607)	Sabra Health Care Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(15 158)	SB One Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	14,8

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(4,472)	SBA Communications		(0.4.000)	(22,571)	Seagate Technology Plc	Bank of America	
2 457	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(24,059)	(22.004)	Connecte Teacherston, Die	Merrill Lynch	65,45
3,157	SBA Communications	Bank of America	30,481	(32,801)	Seagate Technology Plc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	62,44 4,59
8 682	Corp (Reit) SBA Communications	Merrill Lynch	30,461	(5,401) (38,722)	Sealed Air Corp Sealed Air Corp	Bank of America	4,58
0,002	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	78,482	(30,722)	Sealed All Colp	Merrill Lynch	32,91
1,170	SBA Communications	Columna Caorio	70,102	1,018	Sealed Air Corp	Goldman Sachs	(57
.,	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	5,380	17,432	Sears Hometown and Outlet	Bank of America	(
93,869	ScanSource Inc	Bank of America		,	Stores Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,96
		Merrill Lynch	(147,374)	33,246	Sears Hometown and Outlet		
2,302	ScanSource Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,121)		Stores Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,65
7,861	ScanSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,342)	14,407	SeaSpine Holdings Corp	Bank of America	(0.70
25,592	Schlumberger Ltd	Bank of America	(112.024)	7.016	CoolMorld Entertainment Inc	Merrill Lynch	(8,78
90,713	Schlumberger Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(112,024) (304,669)	7,916 1,370	SeaWorld Entertainment Inc SeaWorld Entertainment Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	27,18
42,559	Schlumberger Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(172,915)	1,370	Seawond Entertainment inc	Merrill Lynch	6,83
152,884	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Bank of America	(172,913)	22,161	SeaWorld Entertainment Inc	Goldman Sachs	109,73
102,001	Comolect National mo B	Merrill Lynch	(369,979)	(29,928)	SecureWorks Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	61.05
12,536	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(30,337)	(1,692)	SecureWorks Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
15,807	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(26,398)		·	Merrill Lynch	5,00
(14,908)	Schnitzer Steel Industries	Bank of America		32,395	SEI Investments Co	Bank of America	
	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	17,144			Merrill Lynch	(30,12
(9,966)	Scholastic Corp	Bank of America		18,756	Select Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
(40.500)	Och dead Och	Merrill Lynch	55,511	40.400	0.1	Merrill Lynch	(12,0)
	Scholastic Corp	Goldman Sachs	74,964	10,423	Select Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,6)
5,125	Scholastic Corp Science Applications	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	64,261	10,020 (7,426)	Select Bancorp Inc Select Energy Services Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,10 8,98
5,125	International Corp	Merrill Lynch	(4,904)	(20,893)	Select Energy Services Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	23,1
2,061	Science Applications	Wichin Lynon	(4,504)	13,584	Select Interior Concepts Inc 'A'	Bank of America	20,1
_,00.	International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,932)	.5,55	Coloct interior College into 7.	Merrill Lynch	(33,9
2,567	Science Applications		( ) /	5,849	Select Interior Concepts Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(14,6
	International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,676)	8,545	Select Interior Concepts Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(5,4
(22,203)	Science Applications	Bank of America		99,605	Select Medical Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
	International Corp	Merrill Lynch	(39,299)			Merrill Lynch	(50,7
(5,898)	Science Applications		10.750	18,220	Selecta Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,3
(0.000)	International Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,759	28,807	Selecta Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	(40.0
(9,880)	Science Applications International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,407)	14,237	Selecta Biosciences Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(10,0 (8,5
(40 490)	Scientific Games Corp/DE 'A'	Bank of America	(0,407)	(11,970)	Selective Insurance Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,1
(10,100)	Colonalio Cameo Colpibe 70	Merrill Lynch	118,636	(20,831)	Selective Insurance Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,8
(3,183)	Scientific Games Corp/DE 'A'	Morgan Stanley	4,011	(3,005)	SemGroup Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	4,5
4,150	Scientific Games Corp/DE 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(5,229)	(29,354)	SemGroup Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	43,4
(9,362)	Scientific Games Corp/DE 'A'	Goldman Sachs	24,152	(41,690)	Sempra Energy	Bank of America	
	Scorpio Bulkers Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,967			Merrill Lynch	(49,6
	Scorpio Bulkers Inc	Morgan Stanley	20,661	2,666	Sempra Energy	Bank of America	
4,357	Scorpio Tankers Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,925)	44.000	0	Merrill Lynch	3,1
22,699	Scorpio Tankers Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,196)	11,338	Sempra Energy	Goldman Sachs	13,4
11,057 14,192	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(13,600)	22,232 2,663	Sempra Energy Semtech Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(71,8
14,192	Scotts Milacle-Glo Co/The	Merrill Lynch	4,584	2,003	Semlech Corp	Merrill Lynch	(16,0
8,258	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Goldman Sachs	10,735	6,324	Semtech Corp	Goldman Sachs	(34,3
(442)		Bank of America	.0,.00	5,555	Semtech Corp	Morgan Stanley	(27,6
, ,		Merrill Lynch	101,072	(3,378)	Semtech Corp	Bank of America	, , ,
16	Seaboard Corp	Bank of America			•	Merrill Lynch	30,4
		Merrill Lynch	(3,659)	4,182	Seneca Foods Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
177	Seaboard Corp	Goldman Sachs	(40,475)			Merrill Lynch	(1,1
(10,068)	Seacoast Banking Corp	Bank of America		13,459	Seneca Foods Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	12,7
(20.040)	of Florida	Merrill Lynch	23,257	4,562	Seneca Foods Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7
(39,249)	Seacoast Banking Corp	Caldman Casha	00.665	(85,698)	Senior Housing Properties	Bank of America	50 F
(25.050)	of Florida	Goldman Sachs	90,665	(22 707)	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	50,5
(20,900)	Seacoast Banking Corp of Florida	Morgan Stanley	42,299	(23,707)	Senior Housing Properties Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	4,5
(1 426)	SEACOR Holdings Inc	Bank of America	<b>→∠,∠</b> 33	13,936	Sensata Technologies	Bank of America	4,3
(1,720)	SE TOOK Floralings IIIO	Merrill Lynch	4,863	10,330	Holding Plc	Merrill Lynch	(46,9
(16.482)	SEACOR Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	56,204	2,349	Sensata Technologies	Lynon	(+0,0
	SEACOR Marine Holdings Inc	Bank of America	30,20	_,5.0	Holding Plc	Morgan Stanley	(4,4
,	0,	Merrill Lynch	(1,936)	22,495	Sensata Technologies	<b>.</b>	. ,
	SEACOR Marine Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,236)		Holding Plc	Goldman Sachs	(79,4
31,472	Seadrill Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(102,913)	(105,087)	Senseonics Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
17,001	Seadrill Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(49,643)	I		Merrill Lynch	19,9

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	U
	United States continued				United States continued		
(51,150)	Sensient Technologies Corp	Bank of America		35,402	Sienna Biopharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	156,884			Merrill Lynch	(3,8
(41,927)	Sensient Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley	132,909	44,634	Sienna Biopharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,9
	Sensient Technologies Corp	Goldman Sachs	100,769	96,367	Sierra Bancorp	Bank of America	
35,936	Seres Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(153,2
		Merrill Lynch	(29,108)	20,142	Sierra Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(32,0
44,153	Seres Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,764)	57,379	Sierra Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(70,0
21,286	Seres Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22,776)	(25,750)	SIGA Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	3)
(76,372)	Seritage Growth Properties			(49,295)	SIGA Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,3
(00 577)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	303,302	(13,398)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Morgan Stanley	32,8
(36,577)	Service Corp International/US	Bank of America	(40.040)	(14,318)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Goldman Sachs	36,7
(04.050)	Camilia Cam International/IIC	Merrill Lynch	(46,819)	(12,960)	Signet Jewelers Ltd	Bank of America	24.6
	Service Corp International/US	Morgan Stanley	(7,306)	4.070	Circust Issuelans Ltd	Merrill Lynch	21,6
	Service Corp International/US	Goldman Sachs	(28,879)	1,979	Signet Jewelers Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,4
41,343	Service Corp International/US	Goldman Sachs	52,919	(146,066)	Silgan Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	157,7
44,056	Service Corp International/US	Morgan Stanley	13,217	12,672	Silgan Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(15.0
(31,202)	ServiceMaster Global	Caldman Casha	4 260	24 700	Cilcon Holdingo Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(15,9
(12.000)	Holdings Inc ServiceMaster Global	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	4,368	21,709 21,590	Silgan Holdings Inc Silgan Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,3 (23,3
(12,000)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,691	(2,628)	Silicon Laboratories Inc	Bank of America	(23,
(23.262)	ServiceMaster Global	Merriii Lyricii	1,091	(2,020)	Silicon Laboratories inc	Merrill Lynch	15,
(23,202)	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,909	(4,005)	Silicon Laboratories Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,2
1,999	ServiceNow Inc	Morgan Stanley	(23,588)	1,507	Silicon Laboratories Inc	Bank of America	۲,۰
1,401	ServiceNow Inc	Bank of America	(23,300)	1,507	Silicon Laboratories inc	Merrill Lynch	(8,
1,401	Service tow inc	Merrill Lynch	(17,330)	(5.815)	Silicon Laboratories Inc	Goldman Sachs	33,
6,708	ServiceNow Inc	Goldman Sachs	(82,978)	(2,360)	Silk Road Medical Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,
94,049	ServiceSource International Inc	Bank of America	(02,010)	(14,477)	SilverBow Resources Inc	Bank of America	0,
0 1,0 10		Merrill Lynch	4,919	(,,	5	Merrill Lynch	27,
80,728	ServiceSource International Inc		4,222	(5,417)	SilverBow Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,
62,393	ServiceSource International Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,872		SilverBow Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,
1,010	ServisFirst Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,697)	10,922	Silvercrest Asset Management	Bank of America	-,
17,073	ServisFirst Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	(1,221)	,	Group Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(6,
,		Merrill Lynch	(26,292)	3,932	Silvercrest Asset Management	,	(-)
5,930	Shake Shack Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	2,846	,	Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,4
4,390	Shake Shack Inc 'A'	Bank of America	,	12,353	Silvercrest Asset Management		. ,
		Merrill Lynch	(4,087)		Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(8,
5,961	Shake Shack Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,682)	(89,085)	Simmons First National	Bank of America	•
9,529	Shenandoah				Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	93,
	Telecommunications Co	Morgan Stanley	(21,272)	(36,359)	Simmons First National		
969	Shenandoah				Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	41,0
	Telecommunications Co	Goldman Sachs	(1,851)	(4,957)	Simmons First National		
383	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(2,560)		Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	5,2
411	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(3,358)	32,420	Simon Property Group Inc	Bank of America	
(3,795)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Bank of America			(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(501,
		Merrill Lynch	47,210	894	Simon Property Group Inc		
(43,873)	Shiloh Industries Inc	Bank of America			(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(13,
		Merrill Lynch	58,351	66,795	Simply Good Foods Co/The	Bank of America	
(8,910)	Shiloh Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,850		0:1 0:15 1 0 7	Merrill Lynch	(55,
(31,826)	Ship Finance International Ltd	Goldman Sachs	14,837	6,947	Simply Good Foods Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(5,
6,920	Shoe Carnival Inc	Goldman Sachs	(52,108)	3,799	Simply Good Foods Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(2,
1,486	Shoe Carnival Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,014)	7,995	Simpson Manufacturing	Mannan Chamlass	(0.5
6,608	Shore Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,115)	(6.030)	Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,
16,215	Shore Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,972)	(6,938)	Simpson Manufacturing	Bank of America	22
9,527	Shore Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	(4.007)	600	Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	33,
(5 205)	ShotSpottor Inc	Merrill Lynch	(4,097) 5,126	692	Simpson Manufacturing Co Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2)
	ShotSpotter Inc ShotSpotter Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(730)	(16,427)	Simulations Plus Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3, 4,
(10,697)	•	Goldman Sachs	(8,547)	(46,388)	Simulations Plus Inc	Bank of America	4,
(10,097)	•	Morgan Stanley	10,318	(+0,500)	Omnulations i lus IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(44,
(14,293)	Shutterfly Inc	Bank of America	10,510	(11,677)	Simulations Plus Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,
(11,300)	Challeriny inc	Merrill Lynch	(30,992)	32,201	Sinclair Broadcast	Bank of America	(11,
(24 451)	Shutterstock Inc	Bank of America	(30,332)	32,201	Group Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(93,
(47,701)	CHARLETSLOCK IIIC	Merrill Lynch	74,087	31,993	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(93,
(4.364)	Shutterstock Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,237	496,410	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(3,
(13,572)	Shutterstock Inc	Goldman Sachs	38,853	-50,710	C Ido / III / Ioluli Igo III o	Merrill Lynch	(152,
14,987	SI-BONE Inc	Bank of America	00,000	399,605	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(111,
,		Merrill Lynch	(599)	65,143	SITE Centers Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(78,
8,202	SI-BONE Inc	Goldman Sachs	(328)	16,496	SITE Centers Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(14,
6,385	SI-BONE Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,043)	9,665	SITE Centers Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(1-4,
	Siebert Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	402	5,000		Merrill Lynch	(11,
					SiteOne Landscape Supply Inc	Morgan Stanley	22,

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	United States continued				United States continued		
	SiteOne Landscape Supply Inc	Goldman Sachs	80,569	(3,760)	Sonos Inc	Bank of America	4 400
. , ,	SITO Mobile Ltd	Goldman Sachs	62,748	(2.220)	Canas Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,466
(14,402)	SITO Mobile Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13,595	(3,220)	Sonos Inc Sotheby's	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,224
7,747	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Morgan Stanley	(14,177)	(3,704)	Souleby's	Merrill Lynch	10,742
2,836	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Bank of America	(14,177)	(7,053)	Sotheby's	Morgan Stanley	26,237
_,000	own age increasing our	Merrill Lynch	(11,968)	(18,528)		Goldman Sachs	57,012
13,349	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Goldman Sachs	(56,333)	(27,902)	South Jersey Industries Inc	Bank of America	
1,495	SJW Group	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	63,338
0.500	0.1144.0	Merrill Lynch	(1,839)	(13,131)		Morgan Stanley	30,727
3,502	SJW Group	Goldman Sachs	(4,307)	3,276	South Jersey Industries Inc	Bank of America	(7,600)
(31,148)	Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13,868	6,524	South Jersey Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(7,699) (10,981)
(22,021)	Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	36,555	18,156	South Jersey Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(19,833)
(52,498)		Goldman Sachs	27,350	(39,331)		Goldman Sachs	89,226
(27,665)		Bank of America	,	(1,337)	South State Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,116
		Merrill Lynch	(46,477)	(6,388)	South State Corp	Bank of America	
(7,090)	SkyWest Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,961			Merrill Lynch	38,775
(2,077)	SkyWest Inc	Goldman Sachs	227	(37,882)	Southern Co/The	Goldman Sachs	22,993
569	Skyworks Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,640)	(135,204)	Southern Co/The	Bank of America	04.544
4,970 4,580	Skyworks Solutions Inc Skyworks Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,256)	(45,218)	Southern Co/The	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	91,514 46,734
4,300	Skyworks Solutions inc	Merrill Lynch	(53,449)	(20.866)	Southern Copper Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,425
(7,724)	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(00,110)	(18,174)	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Bank of America	
( · , · = · /	on order really corp (really	Merrill Lynch	18,808	(13,111)	осильный сорроностр	Merrill Lynch	33,622
(25,148)	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	51,973	(14,212)	Southern Copper Corp	Goldman Sachs	25,200
4,332	Sleep Number Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,126	24,575	Southern First Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	
64	Sleep Number Corp	Morgan Stanley	66	40.000	0 " 5" 1 1	Merrill Lynch	(21,899)
(73,474)	SLM Corp	Morgan Stanley	24,246	12,663	Southern First Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(380)
(388,854)	SLM Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	167,207	18,980 (22,963)	Southern First Bancshares Inc Southern Missouri Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(16,309)
31,598	SM Energy Co	Bank of America	107,207	(22,903)	Southern Missouri Baricorp inc	Merrill Lynch	7,578
- 1,		Merrill Lynch	(110,593)	(19,238)	Southern Missouri Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,349
54,306	SM Energy Co	Goldman Sachs	(190,071)	(12,706)	Southern Missouri Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,795
9,267	SM Energy Co	Morgan Stanley	(17,700)	(14,073)	Southern National Bancorp	Bank of America	
53,923	Smart & Final Stores Inc	Bank of America			of Virginia Inc	Merrill Lynch	10,414
(40.050)	OMART OLIVER LIBERT AND A	Merrill Lynch	(4,314)	(7,072)	Southern National Bancorp	0.11	F 000
(12,058) (12,880)	SMART Global Holdings Inc SMART Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	34,968 12,494	(102 520)	of Virginia Inc Southside Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	5,233
(25,121)	Smart Sand Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	3,266	(103,320)	Southside Daricshales inc	Merrill Lynch	187,371
(24,597)	Smart Sand Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,742	(33,915)	Southside Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	40,286
34,012	SmartFinancial Inc	Bank of America	-,	(30,211)		Goldman Sachs	49,631
		Merrill Lynch	4,252	3,141	Southwest Airlines Co	Goldman Sachs	(10,114)
23,075	SmartFinancial Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,884	29,960	Southwest Airlines Co	Bank of America	
3,732	SmartFinancial Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,855)	5 700	0 "	Merrill Lynch	(96,471)
6,089	Smartsheet Inc 'A' Snap Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	5,267	5,782	Southwest Airlines Co	Morgan Stanley	(21,856)
(41,868)	Shap inc A	Merrill Lynch	(49,195)	23,374	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,725)
(5 791)	Snap Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,804)	57,280	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,985)
20,784	Snap Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(0,00.)	40,853	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(77,006)
	·	Merrill Lynch	24,421	(27,756)	Southwestern Energy Co	Bank of America	, , ,
23,802	Snap-on Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	5,415
	_	Merrill Lynch	(188,988)	(71,029)	0,	Morgan Stanley	19,533
8,011	Snap-on Inc	Morgan Stanley	(31,243)	(41,516)		Goldman Sachs	25,117
15,839 (1,233)	Snap-on Inc SolarEdge Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(125,762)	34,551 9,726	SP Plus Corp SP Plus Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(74,152)
(1,233)	SolarEdge Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,059) 971	9,720	3F Flus Corp	Merrill Lynch	(21,300)
(1,591)		worgan otamoy	371	52,354	SP Plus Corp	Morgan Stanley	(72,882)
( ),55 1)	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	5,569	(10,953)		Morgan Stanley	5,257
14,265	SolarWinds Corp	Goldman Sachs	(23,537)	(9,508)		Goldman Sachs	1,568
25,401	SolarWinds Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,257)	4,840	Spartan Motors Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,742)
(2,564)	SolarWinds Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,231	6,115	Spartan Motors Inc	Morgan Stanley	306
(17,045)	SolarWinds Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,909	(31,748)	•	Morgan Stanley	54,924
63,673	Sonic Automotive Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(04 072)	(51,298)	SpartanNash Co	Goldman Sachs	175,952 (40,489)
45,287	Sonic Automotive Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(94,873) (67,478)	4,140 (10,531)	Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(40,489)
(18,868)	Sonoco Products Co	Goldman Sachs	29,057	(10,001)	Special Diana Holanga Ille	Merrill Lynch	102,993
(42,935)	Sonoco Products Co	Bank of America	_0,001	1,218	Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
, ,/		Merrill Lynch	66,120	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(11,912)
4,394	Sonos Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,714)	30,631	Spectrum Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
4,554						Merrill Lynch	(41,964)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
34,961	Spectrum Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,180)	34,663	Square Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(164,996
3,567	Spectrum Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,248)		SRC Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,110
8,205	Speedway Motorsports Inc	Bank of America	440		SRC Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	78,872
40.000	Overal a Material Inc	Merrill Lynch	410	(47,941)	SS&C Technologies	0.11	407.040
16,389	Speedway Motorsports Inc	Goldman Sachs	819	(020)	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	127,646
11,109	Spero Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,332)	(920)	SS&C Technologies	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
4,499	Spero Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(2.770)	(0.140)	Holdings Inc	Merriii Lyrich	2,392
(4.416)	Spire Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(3,779) 16,207	(9, 149)	SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,455
(4,416) (75,445)	•	Goldman Sachs	223,317	1,744	St Joe Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(1,395
(46,634)		Bank of America	220,011	275	St Joe Co/The	Bank of America	(1,000
(40,004)	opile lile	Merrill Lynch	138,037	270	or ode confine	Merrill Lynch	(335
(29 020)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	Wichin Lynon	100,001	23,610	St Joe Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(28,804
(20,020)	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	67,577	· '	STAAR Surgical Co	Morgan Stanley	15,236
(36.330)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	Bank of America	0.,0	(25,958)	S .	Goldman Sachs	40,942
(,)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	53,940		STAAR Surgical Co	Bank of America	
(46,462)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	,	,	( -, - ,	3 11 3	Merrill Lynch	22,413
( -, - ,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	69,651	(1,391)	STAG Industrial Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,141
38,725	Spirit Airlines Inc	Goldman Sachs	(69,158)	75,307	STAG Industrial Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
4,382	Spirit Airlines Inc	Bank of America	, , ,		, ,	Merrill Lynch	(39,913
		Merrill Lynch	(8,326)	(13,177)	STAG Industrial Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	5,561
35,385	Spirit Airlines Inc	Morgan Stanley	(45,078)	(5,512)	Stamps.com Inc	Bank of America	
25,486	Spirit MTA (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,803			Merrill Lynch	57,215
32,685	Spirit MTA (Reit)	Bank of America		4,315	Stamps.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,947
		Merrill Lynch	3,595	1,274	Stamps.com Inc	Bank of America	
21,840	Spirit MTA (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2,402			Merrill Lynch	(13,224
5,657	Spirit of Texas Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,206)	3,773	Stamps.com Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,093
10,520	Spirit of Texas Bancshares Inc	Bank of America		27,076	Standard Motor Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(118,299
		Merrill Lynch	(4,944)	8,703	Standard Motor Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33,981
3,196	Spirit of Texas Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,502)	8,722	Standex International Corp	Bank of America	
(4,560)	Spirit Realty Capital Inc (Reit)	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(58,437
(50.040)	0:::0 !! 0 ::11 (0::)	Merrill Lynch	3,374	411	Standex International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,385
(52,010)	Spirit Realty Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	43,636	3,871	Standex International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(25,936
(50,895)	Spirit Realty Capital Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	41,086	5,417	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Bank of America	
15,048	Splunk Inc	Bank of America	(0.44, 0.40)	0.004	Otable Blad & Badada	Merrill Lynch	(16,549
44.405	Calvalylas	Merrill Lynch	(241,040)	6,661	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Morgan Stanley	(36,121
14,435	Splunk Inc	Goldman Sachs	(260,279)	5,957 (12,261)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Goldman Sachs	(47,259
2,415 4,876	Splunk Inc Spok Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(50,667)	(12,201)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	80,923
35,351	Spok Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(1,317)	(2,102)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,873
33,331	Spok Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,545)	(2,102)	Starbucks Corp	Goldman Sachs	5,469
(23,763)	Sportsman's Warehouse	Wichin Lynon	(0,040)	(47,310)	•	Bank of America	
(20,700)	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,882	(17,010)	Starbusho Corp	Merrill Lynch	112.598
(1.029)	Spotify Technology SA	Bank of America	11,002	(4.157)	Starbucks Corp	Morgan Stanley	7,774
(.,020)	openny recimiency ext	Merrill Lynch	10,887	14,771		Bank of America	.,
(2.437)	Spotify Technology SA	Goldman Sachs	24,765	,		Merrill Lynch	6,647
(6,986)		Morgan Stanley	8,663	6,513	StarTek Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,931
2,938	Spring Bank	,	,	4,338	StarTek Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,605
	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,701)		Starwood Property Trust	,	,
417,137	Sprint Corp	Bank of America	, ,	' '	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	49,663
	•	Merrill Lynch	375,423	(267,459)	Starwood Property Trust		
521,053	Sprint Corp	Morgan Stanley	156,316		Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	163,150
348,050	Sprint Corp	Goldman Sachs	313,245	(362,314)	Starwood Property Trust	Bank of America	
(26,278)	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Goldman Sachs	37,982		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	177,870
(37,913)	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Bank of America		(125,329)	State Auto Financial Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	58,765			Merrill Lynch	(60,158
(5,024)	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,416	(8,077)	State Street Corp	Bank of America	
6,795	SPS Commerce Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	48,866
		Merrill Lynch	(6,591)	1,525	State Street Corp	Bank of America	
4,982	SPS Commerce Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,861)			Merrill Lynch	(2,666
2,826	SPS Commerce Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,741)	44,319	Steel Dynamics Inc	Bank of America	
16,861	SPX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(21,245)		0. 15	Merrill Lynch	(242,456
24,220	SPX Corp	Bank of America		69,757	Steel Dynamics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(295,291
	251/2	Merrill Lynch	(30,759)	48,619	Steel Dynamics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(74,421
32,419	SPX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(39,228)	70,048	Steelcase Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(25,043)		Goldman Sachs	36,813			Merrill Lynch	(88,316
(33,883)	SPX Flow Inc	Bank of America		54,558	Steelcase Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(72,562
		Merrill Lynch	47,435	39,872	Steelcase Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(41,881
(14,999)	SPX Flow Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,232	3,725	Stemline Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,245
1,642	Square Inc 'A'	Bank of America		5,411	Stemline Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,710
		Merrill Lynch	(5,796)	(4,445)	Stepan Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
31,729	Square Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(112,786)				20,35

11.10	P d. th		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, ,,,	B d. th	0	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(71,202)	Stericycle Inc	Bank of America		(10,375)	Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(0.060)	Storiovala Inc	Merrill Lynch	274,840	(0.207)	Cun Communities Inc (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	11,829
	Stericycle Inc Stericycle Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	24,465 21,542	(8,397) (27,111)	Sun Communities Inc (Reit) Sun Hydraulics Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	9,001 10,573
27,738	Steris Plc	Goldman Sachs	(23,023)	(48,192)	Sun Hydraulics Corp	Bank of America	10,07
(18,459)	Sterling Bancorp Inc/MI	Bank of America	, ,	, , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	76,143
()		Merrill Lynch	13,475	40,934	SunCoke Energy Inc	Bank of America	
(28,823)	3 1	Goldman Sachs	21,041	66 167	SunCaka Engravitas	Merrill Lynch	(27,016
(32,125)	Sterling Bancorp Inc/MI Sterling Bancorp/DE	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	8,524 31,428	66,167 29,753	SunCoke Energy Inc SunCoke Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(43,670 (13,686
(227,105)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Bank of America	0.1,1.20	7,690	SunPower Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,367
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	262,262	8,030	SunPower Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,808
(268,877)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Morgan Stanley	263,499	2,507	Sunrun Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,359
(31,731)	Steven Madden Ltd	Bank of America	71,077	15,967	Sunrun Inc	Bank of America	9,261
30,143	Steven Madden Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(56,403)	(55,399)	Sunrun Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	74,235
24,728	Steven Madden Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(39,998)	3,846	Sunrun Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,231
8,881	Steven Madden Ltd	Bank of America	, ,	313,655	Sunstone Hotel Investors Inc	Bank of America	
(= ===)		Merrill Lynch	(19,893)		(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(414,025
. , ,	Steven Madden Ltd Stifel Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	20,133	67,108	Sunstone Hotel Investors Inc	Caldanaa Caaba	(00.503
56,390 24,182	Stifel Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(193,800)	78,489	(Reit) Sunstone Hotel Investors Inc	Goldman Sachs	(88,583
21,102		Merrill Lynch	(74,429)	70,100	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(73,780
4,718	Stitch Fix Inc 'A'	Bank of America	, ,	255,063	Superior Energy Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(252,968
		Merrill Lynch	(6,888)	8,367	Superior Energy Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,602
(1,947)	Stitch Fix Inc 'A'	Bank of America	2.042	236,528	Superior Energy Services Inc	Bank of America	(249.25
(10,296)	Stitch Fix Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	2,843 11,017	(51 378)	Superior Industries	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(248,354
8,497	Stock Yards Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	11,017	(31,370)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	75,526
-, -		Merrill Lynch	(7,053)	(29,871)	Superior Industries	,	-,-
6,323	Stock Yards Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,248)		International Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,610
839	Stock Yards Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,091)	(25,902)	Superior Industries	0.11	00.070
(7,609) (49,011)	Stoneridge Inc Stoneridge Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	10,729	(2,819)	International Inc Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	38,076 5,947
(43,011)	Stofferiage inc	Merrill Lynch	118,607	(2,890)	•	Goldman Sachs	9,136
(35,586)	Stoneridge Inc	Goldman Sachs	86,118	3,131	Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	-,
2,280	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(502)			Merrill Lynch	(10,614
118,563	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(00.004)	12,183	Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(41,300
6,990	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(26,084) (3,425)	3,639 69,392	Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc Surface Oncology Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(13,828
	Stratasys Ltd	Morgan Stanley	27,478	09,332	Surface Officology inc	Merrill Lynch	(30,532
, , ,	,	Goldman Sachs	21,958	31,814	Surgery Partners Inc	Bank of America	(,
5,350	Strategic Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,561			Merrill Lynch	(60,128
(126)	Strategic Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	(508)	(15,838)	Surmodics Inc	Bank of America	150
(5,690) 4,347	Strategic Education Inc Strategic Education Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,081	(2,744)	Surmodics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	158 718
7,577	Otrategic Education inc	Merrill Lynch	17,518	(715)	Surmodics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(458
2,421	Strategic Education Inc	Morgan Stanley	(460)	10,794	Sutro Biopharma Inc	Bank of America	`
(15,012)	Strattec Security Corp	Goldman Sachs	60,874			Merrill Lynch	11,334
(7,225)	Stratus Properties Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,031)	7,257 2,381	Sutro Biopharma Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	7,620
(31,130)	Stratus Properties Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(50,119)	(11,966)	Sutro Biopharma Inc SVB Financial Group	Bank of America	1,548
(18,543)	Stratus Properties Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,854)	(11,000)	OVE I mandar Group	Merrill Lynch	288,500
(19,831)	Strongbridge Biopharma Plc	Morgan Stanley	2,776	(3,873)	SVB Financial Group	Morgan Stanley	99,923
11,761	Stryker Corp	Goldman Sachs	(32,696)		SVB Financial Group	Goldman Sachs	66,399
24,763	Stryker Corp	Bank of America	(60.044)	12,615	SVMK Inc	Bank of America	7.004
91,295	Summit Hotel Properties	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(68,841)	21.002	SVMK Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	7,821 13,021
01,200	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(100,425)	7,381	SVMK Inc	Morgan Stanley	886
39,206	Summit Hotel Properties	,	. , ,	(3,781)	Switch Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,059
	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(40,452)	7,571	Switch Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
71,984	Summit Hotel Properties	Morgan Ctanlas	(42.400)	14 220	Switch Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	1,514
22,406	Inc (Reit) Summit Materials Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(43,190)	14,230 (90,305)	Switch Inc 'A' Sykes Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,846
££,700	Carrier Materials IIIC A	Merrill Lynch	(60,048)	(30,303)	Oynoo Emerprises inc	Merrill Lynch	76,759
16,413	Summit Materials Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(53,999)	(29,065)	Sykes Enterprises Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,096
28,047	Summit Materials Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(63,016)	(60,990)	Sykes Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	53,706
24,801	Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(05.007)	(70,957)	Symantec Corp	Goldman Sachs	68,585
5,698	Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(25,297) (5,812)	(38,924)	Symantec Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	43,754
,	Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,094	(60.214)	Symantec Corp	Morgan Stanley	106,445

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
26,814	Synaptics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(158,471)	(17,054)	Take-Two Interactive Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	(48,809)
20,226	Synaptics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(119,536)	4,372	Take-Two Interactive	worgan otaniey	(40,009)
44,488	Synchronoss Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,114		Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,040
14,446	Synchronoss Technologies Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,011	(14,422)	Take-Two Interactive Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,544)
10,974	Synchronoss Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,756)	(20,402)		Bank of America	
2,678	Synchrony Financial	Bank of America		05.055	Tile From La	Merrill Lynch	14,893
6,038	Synchrony Financial	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(2,571) (8,091)	25,855 4,485	Talos Energy Inc Talos Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(98,147)
20,088	Synchrony Financial	Goldman Sachs	(19,284)	,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	(19,644)
44,694	Syndax Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		49,194	Talos Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(138,552)
7,064	Syneos Health Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	2,235 (17,351)	(8,774)	Tandem Diabetes Care Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10,441
1,213	Syneos Health Inc	Bank of America		(6,970)	Tandem Diabetes Care Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,772
		Merrill Lynch	(3,506)	(1,009)	Tandem Diabetes Care Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,065)
(1,339) 3,294	Syneos Health Inc Syneos Health Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	2,183 (5,369)	(8,206)	Tanger Factory Outlet Centers Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	16,740
	SYNNEX Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,400	(25.781)	Tapestry Inc	Bank of America	
20,335	SYNNEX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(115,005)		,	Merrill Lynch	69,609
(2,910)	•	Goldman Sachs	7,710	(17,259)	Tapestry Inc	Morgan Stanley	42,802
15,402	SYNNEX Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(94,136)	(14,215) (23,529)	Tapestry Inc Targa Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	11,431
8,071	SYNNEX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(39,595)	(20,020)	rarga resources corp	Merrill Lynch	80,940
(2,896)	Synopsys Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,417)	56,976	Target Corp	Bank of America	
11,105	Synopsys Inc	Bank of America		26 995	Target Corn	Merrill Lynch	504,238
(3,969)	Synopsys Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(43,976)	36,885 21,532	Target Corp Target Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	311,143 45,217
(=,===)	5,p2,725	Merrill Lynch	23,652	28,815	Target Hospitality Corp	Goldman Sachs	(8,309)
(6,037)		Goldman Sachs	26,422	16,860	Target Hospitality Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,575)
163,009	Synovus Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(324,388)	(17,028)	Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	119,196
48,669	Synovus Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(97,390)	68,620	Taylor Morrison Home Corp	Goldman Sachs	(63,130)
34,002	Synovus Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(74,804)	(64,670)	Taylor Morrison Home Corp	Bank of America	
(6,559)	Syros Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,755	(3,162)	TCR2 Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	59,496
(6,653)	Syros Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,794	(3,102)	TORZ Therapeutics inc	Merrill Lynch	5,186
(22,112)	Sysco Corp	Morgan Stanley	67,442		TCR2 Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,337
(21,702)		Goldman Sachs	33,976	(7,291) 16,856	TCR2 Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(4,958)
(47,920)	Sysco Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	78,106	43,284	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	Bank of America	(25,453)
5,208	Systemax Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,789)		<b>.</b>	Merrill Lynch	(65,359)
11,321	Systemax Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(14,758)		TE Connectivity Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	74,038
(113)	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,145		TE Connectivity Ltd Team Inc	Goldman Sachs	141,144 72,555
16,017	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Bank of America	,	21,017	Tech Data Corp	Bank of America	
0.770	TD D: 0 .	Merrill Lynch	(46,770)	04.750	T   D   O	Merrill Lynch	(109,789)
6,779 (126,858)	T Rowe Price Group Inc T-Mobile US Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(19,795) 66,304	21,753 7,512	Tech Data Corp Tech Data Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(84,550) (7,132)
	T-Mobile US Inc	Bank of America		26,793	TechnipFMC Plc	Bank of America	
//a aa=\		Merrill Lynch	32,851			Merrill Lynch	(50,863)
(10,305) (16,375)	T-Mobile US Inc T2 Biosystems Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	22,877	3,026 2,169	TechnipFMC Plc TechnipFMC Plc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(7,839) (4,446)
(10,373)	12 biosystems inc	Merrill Lynch	12,773	3,920	TechTarget Inc	Bank of America	
(93,068)	T2 Biosystems Inc	Morgan Stanley	57,702		· ·	Merrill Lynch	(8,742)
14,396	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Bank of America		29,344	TechTarget Inc	Goldman Sachs	(65,437)
3,631	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(130,428) (32,897)	27,363 29,309	TechTarget Inc Teekay Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(17,239)
3,544	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(14,708)		.comay conp	Merrill Lynch	(34,878)
(1,847)	Tabula Rasa HealthCare Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,838	24,027	Teekay Corp	Goldman Sachs	(28,592)
(5,433) (3,473)	Tabula Rasa HealthCare Inc Tabula Rasa HealthCare Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	6,388	7,955 16,604	Teekay Corp Tegna Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(8,750) (7,887)
(3,413)	rabula iNasa i ledili iOdie IIIC	Merrill Lynch	14,587	85,896	Tegna Inc	Bank of America	
(78,799)	Tailored Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	159,962			Merrill Lynch	(54,544)
(7,517)	Tailored Brands Inc	Bank of America		52,930	Tegna Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,611)
13,839	Take-Two Interactive	Merrill Lynch	15,260	(9,480)	Tejon Ranch Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,783
	Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,629	(35,904)	Tejon Ranch Co	Goldman Sachs	20,035
509	Take-Two Interactive	Bank of America		(46,476)	Tejon Ranch Co	Morgan Stanley	8,014
	Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	97	(3,996)	Teladoc Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,597

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
9,059	Telaria Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,171)	47,244	Tetra Tech Inc	Morgan Stanley	(84,094)
3,837	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(40.007)	7,918	Tetra Tech Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,035)
16 200	Taladima Tashnalasisa Ina	Merrill Lynch	(18,327)	(34,752)	TETRA Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
16,308 13,554	Teledyne Technologies Inc Teledyne Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(87,279) (140,995)	(229,872)	TETRA Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	18,766 124,131
(2,945)	Teleflex Inc	Bank of America	(140,993)	109,079	Tetraphase	Bank of America	
(2,010)	Tolollox IIIo	Merrill Lynch	24,915	100,070	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,214)
41,305	Telefonica Brasil SA ADR (Pref)		27,055	51,774	Tetraphase	,	,
1,482	Telefonica Brasil SA ADR (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	1,445		Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,475)
36,063	Telenav Inc	Bank of America		(25,936)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	
04.000	Tile in the	Merrill Lynch	4,795	(00.004)	To a Constal Bases have been	Merrill Lynch	79,255
91,360 61,607	Telenav Inc Telenav Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	8,657	(29,934) (19,454)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	88,502 63,532
44,147	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Bank of America	(32,652)	(10,281)	Texas Instruments Inc	Bank of America	
77,177	relephone & Data Oystems inc	Merrill Lynch	(61,966)	(10,201)	rexas instruments inc	Merrill Lynch	54,284
23,554	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30,515)	(8,452)	Texas Instruments Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,960
11,419	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(13,920)	(4,506)	Texas Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	23,792
(65,565)	Tellurian Inc	Goldman Sachs	69,536	28,585	Texas Instruments Inc	Bank of America	
(19,973)	Tellurian Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(150,929)
(45.000)	<b>+</b>	Merrill Lynch	13,230	7,515	Texas Roadhouse Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,389)
(15,206)	Tellurian Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,685	2,552	Texas Roadhouse Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,774)
11,081 13,938	Tempur Sealy International Inc Tempur Sealy International Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(10,416)	81,212	Texas Roadhouse Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(209,527)
13,330	rempui dealy international inc	Merrill Lynch	21,947	(2,673)	Textainer Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	642
18,157	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Goldman Sachs	29,102	(32,424)	Textainer Group Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	
(3,909)	Tenable Holdings Inc	Bank of America	•	` ' '		Merrill Lynch	44,097
		Merrill Lynch	3,596	(13,540)	Textainer Group Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	18,414
(7,324)	Tenable Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,738	(102,552)	TFS Financial Corp	Bank of America	
(6,768)	Tenable Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,416	(44.4.000)	TEO Et a a dal Ocas	Merrill Lynch	9,230
(3,682)	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Bank of America	1 262		TFS Financial Corp TFS Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,631 562
(11,369)	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	1,363 28,027	(21,812)	TG Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	10,688
(20,907)	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Goldman Sachs	32,095	1,465	Theravance Biopharma Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,256)
(15,599)	Tennant Co	Bank of America	,	11,616	Theravance Biopharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(56,163)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	117,148	(2,107)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,303
(8,537)	Tennant Co	Goldman Sachs	53,004	4,205	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Bank of America	
(5,688)	Tennant Co	Morgan Stanley	10,596	0.704	T. F O	Merrill Lynch	8,366
72,528	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(200 705)	9,704	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Morgan Stanley	(29,439)
44,818	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(206,705) (127,731)	7,546	Thermon Group Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(24,223)
48,685	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(29,211)	6,919	Third Point Reinsurance Ltd	Bank of America	
(9,775)	Teradata Corp	Goldman Sachs	10,382	0,0.0		Merrill Lynch	(3,252)
(11,680)	Teradata Corp	Bank of America	-,	78,932	Third Point Reinsurance Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(33,714)
		Merrill Lynch	5,604	62,232	Third Point Reinsurance Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(46,674)
	Teradata Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,327	30,544	Thor Industries Inc	Bank of America	
(1,500)	Teradyne Inc	Bank of America	F 700	40.000	The state of the last	Merrill Lynch	(178,452)
(29,359)	Teradyne Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	5,730 34,056	40,668 38.175	Thor Industries Inc Thor Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(216,681) (136,178)
(51,552)	Teradyne Inc	Goldman Sachs	195,988	(20,858)	Tidewater Inc	Morgan Stanley	71,126
(69,263)	Terex Corp	Bank of America	100,000	(2,096)	Tidewater Inc	Bank of America	
(,,		Merrill Lynch	178,699	( ,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	4,968
(31,070)	Terex Corp	Morgan Stanley	42,953	(22,580)	Tidewater Inc	Goldman Sachs	53,515
(25,069)	Terex Corp	Goldman Sachs	45,266	(100,634)	Tier Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
61,310	TerraForm Power Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	794	(5.500)	T 1 (D 11)	Merrill Lynch	126,296
18,346	TerraForm Power Inc 'A' TerraForm Power Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,914)	(5,582)	Tier Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,142 820
9,381	Terramorm Power Inc. A	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	750	(1,936) (17,351)	Tier Inc (Reit) Tiffany & Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	
4,619	Terreno Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	730	(17,551)	Tillarly & CO	Merrill Lynch	172,556
.,0.0	remains really sorp (really	Merrill Lynch	(277)	(1,226)	Tiffany & Co	Goldman Sachs	12,193
24,587	Terreno Realty Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(11,001)	(15,102)	Tile Shop Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
10,057	Terreno Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,522)	' '	-	Merrill Lynch	2,718
(3,394)	Tesla Inc	Morgan Stanley	17,692	(77,762)	Tile Shop Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,558
(1,845)	Tesla Inc	Bank of America	45 707	(110,382)	Tile Shop Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	24,683
(4.605)	Toolo Ino	Merrill Lynch	15,727	26,140	Tilly's Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(1,695) 5,495	Tesla Inc TESSCO Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	39,755	32,110	Tilly's Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(82,602) (101,468)
5,755	120000 Teorifologies Ilic	Merrill Lynch	(5,000)	(2,458)	Tilray Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,891
11,511	TESSCO Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,134)	27,854	TIM Participacoes SA ADR	Morgan Stanley	17,548
12,921	TESSCO Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,045)	115,378	TIM Participacoes SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	58,843
12,921							
22,088	Tetra Tech Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(13,032)	8,250	Timberland Bancorp Inc/WA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,570)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	United States continued				United States continued		
20,657	Timberland Bancorp Inc/WA	Goldman Sachs	(21,956)	(6,717)	Trade Desk Inc/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	9,746
3,386	Timberland Bancorp Inc/WA	Morgan Stanley	440	(11,407)	Tradeweb Markets Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(0.070)
17,881	Timken Co/The	Bank of America	(04.750)	(47.704)	Too down to Mandanta Inc. (A)	Merrill Lynch	(2,279)
6 965	Timken Ce/The	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(84,756)	(17,731)	Tradeweb Markets Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(4,241)
6,865 2,035	Timken Co/The Timken Co/The	Morgan Stanley	(32,540) (4,090)	(14,367)	Transcat Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,477
6,776	TimkenSteel Corp	Bank of America	(4,090)	(17,224)	Transcat Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,167
0,770	Timicerotect corp	Merrill Lynch	(12,603)	128,607	Transocean Ltd	Bank of America	0,107
3,276	Tiptree Financial Inc 'A' (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(33)	120,007	Transcoodin Eta	Merrill Lynch	(128,607
(35,021)	Titan International Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,857	130,359	Transocean Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(130,359)
(155,524)	Titan International Inc	Goldman Sachs	150,682	14,067	Transocean Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,520)
(5,981)	Titan International Inc	Bank of America		6,617	TransUnion	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	5,921			Merrill Lynch	5,294
18,176	Titan Machinery Inc	Bank of America		(56,151)	TravelCenters of America LLC	Goldman Sachs	7,861
		Merrill Lynch	24,356	57,516	Travelers Cos Inc/The	Bank of America	/
14,525	Titan Machinery Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,464	40.000	To all a October The	Merrill Lynch	(63,268)
54,007	Tivity Health Inc	Bank of America	(20.244)	12,893	Travelers Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(32,748)
18,372	Tivity Health Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(30,244) (608)	2,468 10,148	Travelers Cos Inc/The Travelzoo	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,715)
12,142	Tivity Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,506)	10,140	Haveizoo	Merrill Lynch	(29,429)
(49,679)	TiVo Corp	Bank of America		(106.213)	Trecora Resources	Bank of America	
(10,010)	е со.р	Merrill Lynch	4,471	(100,210)		Merrill Lynch	53,107
33,735	TJX Cos Inc/The	Bank of America		(28,517)	Tredegar Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(73,542)			Merrill Lynch	36,787
19,504	TJX Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(30,426)	(17,360)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Bank of America	
2,196	TJX Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(4,787)			Merrill Lynch	114,055
26,332	Tocagen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(104,275)	(32,857)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Morgan Stanley	159,928
3,466	Tocagen Inc	Bank of America	(40.705)	(29,989)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	189,068
47.070	Tall Dooth and Inc.	Merrill Lynch	(13,725)	11,854	Trex Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(54,054)
17,976	Toll Brothers Inc Toll Brothers Inc	Goldman Sachs	(63,276)	2,722	Trex Co Inc	Bank of America	/E /117
31,343 1,140	Tompkins Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(46,074) (877)	3,926	Trex Co Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(5,417) (5,472)
6,958	TopBuild Corp	Goldman Sachs	(21,290)	(58,153)	Tribune Publishing Co	Bank of America	
3,848	TopBuild Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,809)	(00,100)	Tribuno i abilorinig do	Merrill Lynch	56,990
(28,247)	Torchmark Corp	Bank of America	( , ,	(6,633)	Tribune Publishing Co	Goldman Sachs	6,500
		Merrill Lynch	30,507	2,470	Tricida Inc	Bank of America	
(12,663)	Toro Co/The	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(1,729)
		Merrill Lynch	87,628	2,685	Tricida Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,879)
(21,860)	Toro Co/The	Morgan Stanley	69,696	5,341	Tricida Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,468)
(52,265)	Toro Co/The	Goldman Sachs	169,159	(13,046) 22,800	TriCo Bancshares TriMas Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	25,440
(6,278) 4,586	Total System Services Inc Total System Services Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,357)	22,000	Triivias Corp	Merrill Lynch	(42,408)
4,500	Total Gystern Gervices inc	Merrill Lynch	107,496	66,141	TriMas Corp	Goldman Sachs	(118,221)
(12,583)	Total System Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(239,128)	36,535	TriMas Corp	Morgan Stanley	(52,816)
440	Tower International Inc	Bank of America	(===, :==)		Trimble Inc	Bank of America	(=,=,=,=,
		Merrill Lynch	(1,113)	` ' '		Merrill Lynch	61,809
75,997	Tower International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(182,179)	(46,492)	Trimble Inc	Morgan Stanley	43,797
68,822	Tower International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(130,516)	(33,596)	Trimble Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,886
(20,608)	Town Sports International			24,735	TriNet Group Inc	Bank of America	
()	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,037			Merrill Lynch	35,526
(2,985)	Town Sports International	0.11	4.070	29,184	TriNet Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,036
3,625	Holdings Inc Towne Bank/Portsmouth VA	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	1,970	69,990 (179,828)	TriNet Group Inc Trinity Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	101,168
65,105	Towne Bank/Portsmouth VA	Bank of America	(2,102)	(179,020)	minity industries inc	Merrill Lynch	320,094
05,105	TOWING BATIN'F ORISITIOURT VA	Merrill Lynch	(28,646)	(36,777)	Trinity Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	57,004
19,141	Towne Bank/Portsmouth VA	Goldman Sachs	(8,422)	(50,079)	Trinity Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	89,141
34,668	Townsquare Media Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(16,294)	(50,634)	Trinity Place Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,
48,543	Townsquare Media Inc 'A'	Bank of America	( -, - ,	(,,	,	Merrill Lynch	7,595
	·	Merrill Lynch	(22,815)	(16,263)	Trinity Place Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,439
5,910	Townsquare Media Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(148)	20,554	Trinseo SA	Bank of America	
206,432	TPG RE Finance Trust	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(97,631)
/44 ===:	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(107,345)	5,644	Trinseo SA	Morgan Stanley	(17,440)
(41,568)	TPI Composites Inc	Bank of America	404.040	11,973	Trinseo SA	Goldman Sachs	(56,872)
(E 000)	TDI Composite - I	Merrill Lynch	101,842	(19,168)	TripAdvisor Inc	Morgan Stanley	68,115
	TPI Composites Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,091	(18,639)	TripAdvisor Inc	Goldman Sachs	75,886
(1,714) 1,818	TPI Composites Inc Tractor Supply Co	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,141	(4,244)	TripAdvisor Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13,799
1,010	паскої бирріу бо	Merrill Lynch	436	(111)	Triple-S Management Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	383
(345)	Trade Desk Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America	100	(6,764)	Triple-S Management Corp 'B'	Bank of America	200
(* /		Merrill Lynch	442			Merrill Lynch	10,755
		Morgan Stanley	7,061	1	Triple-S Management Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	16,719

Llaldin a	Decarinties	Countomoute	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldina	Decorinties	Countomout	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
231,651	TriState Capital Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(004.004)	(3,547)	Twitter Inc	Bank of America	4.500
33,482	TriState Capital Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(284,931) (41,183)	(11,040)	Twitter Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,583 14,242
1,945	TriState Capital Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,537)		Two Harbors Investment	Goldman Sacris	14,242
(58,226)	Triton International Ltd/	,	( , ,	` ' '	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	11,294
(04.470)	Bermuda	Goldman Sachs	99,622	(81,450)	Two Harbors Investment	Bank of America	
(64,476)	Triton International Ltd/ Bermuda	Morgan Stanley	48,632	(6,523)	Corp (Reit) Tyler Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	84,708
(11.368)	Triton International Ltd/	Bank of America	40,002	(0,323)	Tyler recrimologies inc	Merrill Lynch	13,936
, , ,	Bermuda	Merrill Lynch	10,939	(1,025)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,277
(31,688)	Triumph Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	00.450	(707)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,553
(6,667)	Triumph Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29,153	12,439	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(86,949)
(0,007)	mamph Group inc	Merrill Lynch	13,334	(7,099)	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	42,665
(465)	Triumph Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	897	(9,272)	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	58,173
(3,324)	Triumph Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,648	(6,357)	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	39,486
(53,887)	Tronox Holdings Plc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	67,898	(9,659)	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	57,256
(129,678)	Tronox Holdings Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	163,394	53,459	UBS Group AG	Goldman Sachs	(17,641)
(95,714)	Tronox Holdings Plc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	170,371	(78,246)	UDR Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	66,780
4,357	TrueBlue Inc	Bank of America		(53,754)	UDR Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	43,581
2.670	TrueBlue Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(10,239)	(3,780)	UFP Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,917
3,670 182,157	TrueBlue Inc TrueCar Inc	Bank of America	(8,624)	124,982 37,643	UGI Corp UGI Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(343,326) (114,884)
102,101	Traccar inc	Merrill Lynch	(41,896)	26,347	UGI Corp	Bank of America	
61,471	TrueCar Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,606)		·	Merrill Lynch	(80,622)
138,558	TrueCar Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,868)	4,249	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Bank of America	
(116,481)	Trustmark Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	203,842	8,388	Fragrance Inc Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Merrill Lynch	(125,261)
(155,433)	Trustmark Corp	Goldman Sachs	272,008	0,000	Fragrance Inc	Morgan Stanley	(310,881)
	TTEC Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,736)	1,810	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &		, ,
	TTEC Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,700	0.500	Fragrance Inc	Goldman Sachs	(47,171)
(15,145)	TTM Technologies Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	34,834	2,590 (11,754)	Ultra Clean Holdings Inc Ultragenyx Pharmaceutical Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(3,315)
(33,044)	TTM Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	44,609	(11,754)	Olliagenyx i narmacediicai inc	Merrill Lynch	82,689
28,289	TTM Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(65,065)	(1,750)	Ultragenyx Pharmaceutical Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,311
(71,123)	TTM Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	121,265	(39,694)	Ultrapar Participacoes SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	6,351
(12,355)	Tucows Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	103,658	(292,576) (53,343)	Ultrapar Participacoes SA ADR UMB Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(5,852)
(10,634)	Tucows Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	65,385	(00,040)	CIVID I III arrolar Corp	Merrill Lynch	267,782
(2,530)	Tucows Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,171	(101,885)	UMH Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,057)
(45,975)	Tupperware Brands Corp	Bank of America	007.047	(63,997)	UMH Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,851
(11 914)	Tupperware Brands Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	207,347 36,933	85,868	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(40,637)
	Tupperware Brands Corp	Goldman Sachs	217,024	410,044	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(203,080)
7,948	Turning Point Brands Inc	Bank of America		11,447	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,305)
0.404	Toring Bridge and Lor	Merrill Lynch	318	(24,031)	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
6,481 2,535	Turning Point Brands Inc Turning Point Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	259 684	(13,913)	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(35,326) (5,228)
(29,409)	Turning Point Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(164,396)	(62,656)	Unifi Inc	Goldman Sachs	98,309
(17,529)	Turning Point Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	34,707	(64,878)	Unifi Inc	Morgan Stanley	77,629
(3,087)	Turtle Beach Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,624	(38,588)	Unifi Inc	Bank of America	
(2,186) (5,633)	Turtle Beach Corp Tutor Perini Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,202 14,646	(1.086)	Union Bankshares Inc/	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	72,545
(2,643)	Tutor Perini Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,832	(1,960)	Morrisville VT	Merrill Lynch	7,805
6,380	Twilio Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(54,612)	(35,870)	Union Pacific Corp	Bank of America	
8,249	Twilio Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(82,572)			Merrill Lynch	287,677
(265)	Twilio Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,653	(669)	Union Pacific Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,827
114	Twilio Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,141)	(2,550)	Union Pacific Corp Uniqure Nv	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	20,451 4,130
(1,211)	Twin Disc Inc	Bank of America	(1,111)	(5,612)	Unisys Corp	Bank of America	
* * *		Merrill Lynch	557			Merrill Lynch	393
(4,111)	Twin Disc Inc	Morgan Stanley	(946)	(10,743)	Unisys Corp	Goldman Sachs	752
(4,147) (5,457)	Twin Disc Inc Twin River Worldwide	Goldman Sachs	2,029	9,149	Unit Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(23,421)
(3,437)	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,385	21,569	Unit Corp	Goldman Sachs	(55,217)
6,229	Twist Bioscience Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,037	382	Unit Corp	Morgan Stanley	(623)
3,813	Twist Bioscience Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,144)	(360,250)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Bank of America	
19,695 (6,802)	Twitter Inc	Goldman Sachs	(25,407) 13,400	(238 422)	United Bankshares Inc/M//	Merrill Lynch	353,798 233,714
(6,802)	Twitter Inc	Morgan Stanley	13,400	(238,422)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Goldman Sachs	233,7

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	030	пошіну	Description	Counterparty	עפט
	United States continued				United States continued		
(33,406)		Morgan Stanley	38,635	4,892	Unity Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,033
217,506	United Community Banks	Bank of America		10,788	Unity Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,896
	Inc/GA	Merrill Lynch	(187,055)	5,592	UNITY Biotechnology Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,132
11	United Community Banks			26,263	UNITY Biotechnology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30,202
	Inc/GA	Morgan Stanley	(11)	15,701	UNITY Biotechnology Inc	Bank of America	
42,575	United Community Banks					Merrill Lynch	(18,056
	Inc/GA	Goldman Sachs	(36,614)	(56,624)	Univar Inc	Goldman Sachs	100,224
451,821	United Community Financial	Bank of America		(20,597)	Univar Inc	Bank of America	
	Corp/OH	Merrill Lynch	(36,146)	(		Merrill Lynch	36,457
34,938	United Community Financial	0.11	(0.705)	(27,800)	Univar Inc	Morgan Stanley	52,542
45 400	Corp/OH	Goldman Sachs	(2,795)		Universal Corp/VA	Goldman Sachs	(3,786
15,438	United Community Financial	Morgan Stanlay	(2.216)	(4,979)	Universal Corp/VA	Morgan Stanley	(7,636
1 620	Corp/OH	Morgan Stanley	(2,316)	(15)	Universal Display Corp	Bank of America	301
1,630	United Continental	Goldman Sachs	(1.100)	(7.961)	Universal Display Com	Merrill Lynch	
(1.695)	Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(1,100)	(7,861)	Universal Display Corp Universal Electronics Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	157,574
(1,000)	United Continental Holdings Inc		5,021	(1,331)	Universal Electronics inc	Merrill Lynch	5,084
4,075	United Continental	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3,021	64.912	Universal Forest Products Inc	Bank of America	5,064
4,075	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(8,824)	04,912	Universal Forest Froducts inc	Merrill Lynch	(258,999
3,093	United Continental	WEITH LYNCH	(0,024)	9.736	Universal Forest Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,847
3,093	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,763)	18,904	Universal Forest Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(44,613
(9,412)		Bank of America	(1,103)	1 '	Universal Health Realty	Worgan Stanley	(44,013
(3,712)	Officed I maricial Baricorp inc	Merrill Lynch	3,765	(2,230)	Income Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	6,390
(51 143)	United Financial Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	20,457	(25.770)	Universal Health Realty	Bank of America	0,590
5,647	United Financial Bancorp inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,061)	(23,770)	Income Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	67,260
3,379	United Fire Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,913)	(2 970)	Universal Health Realty	Wichin Lyrich	07,200
,	United Insurance Holdings	worgan otamoy	(0,010)	(2,070)	Income Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	7,958
(1,100)	Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,390	(9 727)	Universal Health Services	Columnari Caorio	7,000
(39.268)	United Insurance Holdings	Bank of America	.,000	(0,121)	Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	31,110
(,)	Corp	Merrill Lynch	31,022	(12.315)	Universal Health Services	Bank of America	- 1,
(53,180)	•	Goldman Sachs	65,943	(,,	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch	34,975
(61,761)		Bank of America	,	(10,363)	Universal Health Services	, ,	, , , ,
(- , - ,		Merrill Lynch	76,584	( 1,111,	Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	63,900
(16,795)	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Bank of America	,	16,032	Universal Insurance	,	,
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	114,038	,	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,635
(185)	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	1,256	6,591	Universal Insurance		•
(195)	United Rentals Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,053		Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	923
(2,104)	United Rentals Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,368	6,495	Universal Insurance	Bank of America	
11,351	United States Cellular Corp	Bank of America			Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(7,144
		Merrill Lynch	(14,529)	44,908	Universal Logistics	Bank of America	
27,194	United States Cellular Corp	Goldman Sachs	(35,240)		Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(163,914
8,058	United States Cellular Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,651)	38,939	Universal Stainless & Alloy	Bank of America	
(6,391)	United States Lime &	Bank of America			Products Inc	Merrill Lynch	(43,222
	Minerals Inc	Merrill Lynch	25,756	1,608	Universal Stainless & Alloy		
(482)	United States Lime &				Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(354
	Minerals Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,253	7,547	Universal Stainless & Alloy		
(3,746)	United States Lime &				Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,377
	Minerals Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,096	129,838	Univest Financial Corp	Bank of America	
	United States Steel Corp	Goldman Sachs	625,023			Merrill Lynch	(138,927
(84,053)	United States Steel Corp	Bank of America		55,825	Univest Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(59,733
(40.005)		Merrill Lynch	237,437	5,208	Univest Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,031
(18,005)	•	Morgan Stanley	38,888	99,677	Unum Group	Bank of America	(000.000
(4,390)	United Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley	39,334	50045		Merrill Lynch	(289,063
(12,682)	United Technologies Corp	Goldman Sachs	95,495	56,945	Unum Group	Goldman Sachs	(165,141
(26,748)	United Technologies Corp	Bank of America	004 440	91,308	Unum Group	Morgan Stanley	(241,966
0.074	Haited Theorem which Com	Merrill Lynch	201,412	102,933	Unum Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	00.404
6,071	United Therapeutics Corp	Bank of America	(07.000)	40.400	Harris Tharas suites has	Merrill Lynch	22,131
1 252	United Therenauties Corn	Merrill Lynch	(27,380)	12,463	Unum Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	607
1,252	United Therapeutics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,276)	31,378	Unum Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,706
2,400	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Bank of America	12 040	724 5 703	Upland Software Inc	Morgan Stanley	58
Q 0E2	UnitedHealth Craus Inc	Merrill Lynch	13,248	5,793	Upland Software Inc	Bank of America	1 222
8,853 6,696	UnitedHealth Group Inc UnitedHealth Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	48,869 (9.572)	8 630	Unland Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,332 1,987
(106,647)	Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(9,572)	8,639 (23,672)	Upland Software Inc Upwork Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,987
(100,047)	Office Group Inc (Reic)		60 221	(23,072)	Opwork inc		27 165
(63,616)	Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	69,321 59,799	(3,540)	Upwork Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	37,165 4,334
(26,379)		Goldman Sachs	17,146	(19,079)	Upwork Inc	Morgan Stanley	18,572
(1,316)	Unitil Corp	Bank of America	17,140	6,835	Urban Edge Properties (Reit)	Bank of America	10,372
(1,310)	Ornal Corp	Merrill Lynch	645	0,035	Orban Luge Floperties (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(8,065
5,009	Unity Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	040	21,179	Urban Edge Properties (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(24,991
	C. 1117 DUI 1001D 1110	Janik Or Allielloa			S. San Lago i Toponios (INCIL)	Morgan Stanley	(∠-7,551

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
41,474	Urban One Inc	Morgan Stanley	_	1,445	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,578)
9,869	Urban One Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,480)	5,351	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
,	Urban Outfitters Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,905	.,		Merrill Lynch	(21,141)
. , ,	Urban Outfitters Inc	Morgan Stanley	39,564	1,500	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,195)
	Urstadt Biddle Properties Inc	Bank of America	,	(8,825)	Varonis Systems Inc	Bank of America	
(.0,.00)	(Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	12,810	(0,020)	raionio dystemo ino	Merrill Lynch	78,101
(41 160)	Urstadt Biddle Properties Inc	Wichin Lynon	12,010	(10,492)	Varonis Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	92,854
(41,100)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	45,660	(10,269)	Varonis Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley	57,712
(15.002)	Urstadt Biddle Properties Inc	Guidinan Sacris	45,000	54,587	Vector Group Ltd		(33,891)
(15,902)	(Reit) 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,391	66,948	Vector Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(28,879)
(7E 010)			10,391	(84,000)		Morgan Stanley	
(75,212)	US Bancorp	Bank of America	54.440		Vector Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	57,120
(7.4.500)	110 B	Merrill Lynch	51,143	234,537	Vector Group Ltd	Bank of America	
	US Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	51,508			Merrill Lynch	(159,485)
	•	Morgan Stanley	54,065	(42,843)	Vector Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	21,422
. , ,	US Concrete Inc	Morgan Stanley	31,847	1,409	Vectrus Inc	Bank of America	
. , ,		Goldman Sachs	10,797			Merrill Lynch	(3,424)
930	US Ecology Inc	Bank of America		3,783	Vectrus Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,193)
		Merrill Lynch	651	(37,935)	Veeco Instruments Inc	Bank of America	
2,312	US Ecology Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,682)			Merrill Lynch	44,384
2,975	US Foods Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,522)	(5,718)	Veeco Instruments Inc	Morgan Stanley	123
(35,831)	US Foods Holding Corp	Bank of America		(2,078)	Veeco Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	519
(,,	3	Merrill Lynch	104,627	29,148	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
13.918	US Physical Therapy Inc	Bank of America	- ,-		7	Merrill Lynch	285,399
.0,0.0	co i njelodi merapj me	Merrill Lynch	(48,574)	14,914	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	121,466
11.257	US Physical Therapy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(35,729)	14,703	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	139,795
5,743	US Physical Therapy Inc	Morgan Stanley	(31,850)	22,586	Venator Materials Plc	Morgan Stanley	(11,971)
3,028	US Silica Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,569)	12,515	Ventas Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,254)
,	•	Bank of America		540	, ,		
11,049	US Silica Holdings Inc				Ventas Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(540)
04 400	HO Variate Estate Sancta (A)	Merrill Lynch	(33,478)	41,373	Ventas Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
31,409	US Xpress Enterprises Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(00.04.1)			Merrill Lynch	(10,757)
		Merrill Lynch	(22,614)	34,796	Veracyte Inc	Bank of America	
10,534	US Xpress Enterprises Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(7,584)			Merrill Lynch	(37,928)
10,223	US Xpress Enterprises Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(5,520)		VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(5,883)
(83,527)	USA Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(77,680)	(1,045,011)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(5,127)	USA Technologies Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,871			Merrill Lynch	(20,490)
(9,602)	USA Technologies Inc	Bank of America		(369,967)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,362)
		Merrill Lynch	(8,930)	(2,167)	Vericel Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,836
(5,716)	USA Truck Inc	Bank of America		(2,285)	Vericel Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,005
		Merrill Lynch	14,004	10,007	Verint Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(47,233)
(9,295)	USA Truck Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,773	1,086	Verint Systems Inc	Bank of America	
5,023	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,571)	,		Merrill Lynch	(5,126)
6,959	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Morgan Stanley	(27,480)	20,729	VeriSign Inc	Bank of America	
,	Utah Medical Products Inc	Morgan Stanley	(132)			Merrill Lynch	605
	Utah Medical Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,456	4,768	VeriSign Inc	Goldman Sachs	191
	Vail Resorts Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,226	398	VeriSign Inc	Morgan Stanley	(656)
29,350	Vale SA ADR	Goldman Sachs	13,795		Verisk Analytics Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,592
1,680	Valero Energy Corp	Bank of America	13,793	551	Verisk Analytics Inc	Bank of America	2,392
1,000	valeto Effergy Corp	Merrill Lynch	(9,698)	331	verisk Arialytics inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,336)
1 750	Valore Energy Corn	•		F 026	Varials Analytica Inc	•	
1,752	Valero Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	(9,456)	5,926	Verisk Analytics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,127)
1,668	Valero Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(21,734)	1,612	Verisk Analytics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,534)
(8,003)	Valhi Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,241	(106,343)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Bank of America	
(49,029)	Valhi Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	120,168
		Merrill Lynch	13,728	(11,991)	Veritex Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,156
(952,614)	Valley National Bancorp	Bank of America		(13,468)	Veritex Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	314,363			Merrill Lynch	5,791
(408, 350)	Valley National Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	135,403	84,750	Verizon Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(393,240)
(117,727)	Valley National Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	36,857	47,913	Verizon Communications Inc	Bank of America	
(31,341)	Valmont Industries Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(105,409)
. ,- ,		Merrill Lynch	237,251	58,820	Verizon Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	(131,578)
(6,656)	Valmont Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	44,129	(8,062)	Verso Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	19,167
(319)		Goldman Sachs	2,415	(24,098)	Verso Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	22,244
, ,		Bank of America	۷,۳۱۵	(1,718)	•	Bank of America	££,£ <del>71</del>
(4,977)	VALVOILLE ILLE		1 7/10	(1,710)	vorsum materials IIIC		979
(2.005)	Vanda Dharmessutissis Is	Merrill Lynch	1,742	F 44.4	Vertex Dearms	Merrill Lynch	
(2,085)	Vanda Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		5,114	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
(0.05.1)	Venda Discourse d' 1 1	Merrill Lynch	2,314	/4 ===:	Vertex Discussion 2.1.1	Merrill Lynch	4,756
(8,354)	Vanda Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,422	(1,757)	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,476
(17,436)	Vapotherm Inc	Bank of America		(6,117)	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	27,872
(,.00)		Merrill Lynch	(15,169)	(2,090)	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	
, , ,				(2,000)			
(5,994)	Vapotherm Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,215)			Merrill Lynch	(145)
, , ,	Vapotherm Inc Varex Imaging Corp Varex Imaging Corp			18,129 8,301	VF Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(145) (157,904) (75,373)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
41,243	VF Corp	Bank of America		4,062	VMware Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(379,851)			Merrill Lynch	(80,926
33,232	Viacom Inc 'A'	Bank of America	22.000	8,244	Vocera Communications Inc	Bank of America	(14 FO2
6,939	Viacom Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	32,900 6,870	5,319	Vocera Communications Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(14,592 (9,415
43,232	Viacom Inc 'B'	Bank of America	0,070	3,420	Vocera Communications Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,163
,		Merrill Lynch	28,101	(7,120)	Vonage Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,137
886	Viacom Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	576	37,458	Vonage Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	14,796
28,227	Viacom Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	3,105	25,755	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(25,106
19,226	Viad Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,827)	20,705	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(26,315
6,170	Viad Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,730	23,885	VOXX International Corp	Bank of America	(14.900
(4,137) 539	ViaSat Inc ViaSat Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	7,612	8,927	VOXX International Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(14,809 (5,543
333	Viadat inc	Merrill Lynch	(419)	10,739	VOXX International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,289
6,052	ViaSat Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,804)	(4,314)	Voya Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,989
7,605	ViaSat Inc	Goldman Sachs	(20,160)		Voya Financial Inc	Bank of America	-,
(15,910)	Viavi Solutions Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	58,725
		Merrill Lynch	20,842	(6,075)	Voyager Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
	Viavi Solutions Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,030	(07.07.1)	1/05 0	Merrill Lynch	10,267
	Viavi Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,348	(27,671)	VSE Corp	Bank of America	00.004
(295,866)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	53,256	40.677	Vulcan Materials Co	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	89,931
(101 247)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	35,409	40,077	Vuicari iviateriais Co	Merrill Lynch	(228,843
	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	10,134	23,492	Vulcan Materials Co	Goldman Sachs	(129,024
		Bank of America	,	5,937	Vulcan Materials Co	Morgan Stanley	(22,196
,	·	Merrill Lynch	29,305	25,098	W&T Offshore Inc	Bank of America	•
(18,597)	·	Goldman Sachs	43,308			Merrill Lynch	(17,067
	Vicor Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,494	18,786	W&T Offshore Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,139
(22,384)	ViewRay Inc	Goldman Sachs	_	31,086	W&T Offshore Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,179
(46,852)	ViewRay Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch		41,320	Wabash National Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(30,577
(5 276)	ViewRay Inc	Morgan Stanley	633	42,432	Wabash National Corp	Morgan Stanley	(35,010
	Viking Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,122	56,844	Wabash National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(40,790
	Viking Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,904	32,188	Wabtec Corp	Goldman Sachs	(184,082
(23,482)	Village Super Market Inc 'A'	Bank of America		1,107	Wabtec Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,398
		Merrill Lynch	30,527	(22,859)	Wabtec Corp	Goldman Sachs	139,897
	Village Super Market Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,863	(21,463)	Waddell & Reed Financial	Marian	40.070
	Vince Holding Corp VirnetX Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	4,244	(78,618)	Inc 'A' Waddell & Reed Financial	Morgan Stanley	18,673
(12,173)	VIITIED Floiding Corp	Merrill Lynch	8,643	(70,010)	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	76,259
(4,038)	VirnetX Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	40	3,610	WageWorks Inc	Bank of America	70,200
(52,952)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Bank of America			3	Merrill Lynch	4,404
		Merrill Lynch	36,728	503	WageWorks Inc	Morgan Stanley	316
	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	19,167	4,444	WageWorks Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,422
	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	24,722	(1,178)	WageWorks Inc	Bank of America	(70.4
(4,169)	Virtus Investment Partners Inc	Bank of America	60.000	(22.220)	Walaraana Daata Allianaa Ina	Merrill Lynch	(701
(707)	Virtusa Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	60,992 93	(33,220)	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	107,301
194	Virtusa Gorp Visa Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(321)	(46,073)	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	Morgan Stanley	158,030
(11,933)	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,634	17,416	Walker & Dunlop Inc	Morgan Stanley	(45,853
77,298	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Bank of America		7,051	Walker & Dunlop Inc	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	(140,682)			Merrill Lynch	(30,53
88,939	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(161,869)	28,738	Walker & Dunlop Inc	Goldman Sachs	(117,875
116,317	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Morgan Stanley	(76,769)	610	Walmart Inc	Morgan Stanley	(689
(22,081)		Goldman Sachs	24,529	(37,779)	Walt Disney Co/The	Bank of America	404 400
(11,001)	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21,223	(11,623)	Walt Disney Co/The	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	101,436 20,562
(6,827)	Vishay Precision Group Inc	Bank of America	21,225	(13,969)	Walt Disney Co/The	Goldman Sachs	31,807
(0,021)	violay i recición creap ine	Merrill Lynch	30,312	(6,106)	Warrior Met Coal Inc	Morgan Stanley	11,113
(931)	Vishay Precision Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,272	(11,118)	Warrior Met Coal Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,461
(10,032)	Vishay Precision Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	44,542	244,426	Washington Federal Inc	Bank of America	
(4,493)	Visteon Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(131,990
(00.40.4)	Vistas Francis C	Merrill Lynch	40,796	4,231	Washington Federal Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,285
	Vistra Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	123,880	(22,179)	Washington Prime Group	Bank of America	00.700
(63,252)	Vistra Energy Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	79,065	(50 862)	Inc (Reit) Washington Prime Group	Merrill Lynch	23,732
(17.758)	Vistra Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	33,437	(55,002)	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	64,052
1,614	VMware Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(22,677)	72,884	Washington Real Estate	Columnati Guotio	0-7,002
,	VMware Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(,,		Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(80,705
•		Merrill Lynch	113,809	41,840	Washington Real Estate		
4,702	VMware Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(93,929)	1	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(24,146

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
loluling	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	0.0
	United States continued				United States continued		
33,926	Waste Connections Inc	Bank of America		97,985	West Bancorporation Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(27,099)			Merrill Lynch	5,8
61,205	Waste Connections Inc	Goldman Sachs	(48,051)	52,469	West Bancorporation Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,1
39,697	Waste Management Inc	Bank of America	0.5.000	35,669	West Bancorporation Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,1
4 400		Merrill Lynch	35,330	(2,630)		0 11 0 1	
1,123	Waste Management Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,404)	(10.063)	Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,6
8,594	Waste Management Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,649	(19,963)	West Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	50.4
(171)	Waters Corp	Bank of America	000	(22.046)	Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	50,4
(4,884)	Waters Corp	Merrill Lynch	980 25,250	123,467	Westamerica Bancorporation Western Alliance Bancorp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	53,0
(13,904)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	76,208	123,407	Western Alliance Bancorp	Merrill Lynch	(350,6
(47,713)	Waterstone Financial Inc	Bank of America	70,200	72,123	Western Alliance Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(203,6
(47,713)	Waterstone i manciai inc	Merrill Lynch	16,700	29,621	Western Alliance Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(71,2
(77,403)	Waterstone Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	27,091	18,969	Western Asset Mortgage	Bank of America	(11,2
	Waterstone Financial Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,971	10,303	Capital Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(6,2
	Watsco Inc	Morgan Stanley	(83)	13 622	Western Asset Mortgage	Werrin Lyrich	(0,2
21,133	Watsco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,747)	10,022	Capital Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(4,1
4,113	Watsco Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,882)	27,390	Western Asset Mortgage	Columbia Caono	(1,
	Watsco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(353)	27,000	Capital Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(8,0
37,346	Watts Water Technologies	Bank of America	(000)	(17 191)	Western Digital Corp	Bank of America	(0,0
0.,0.0	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(119,507)	(,,	rresterr zigitar esip	Merrill Lynch	123,0
29,408	Watts Water Technologies		(1.0,00.)	(16,055)	Western Digital Corp	Morgan Stanley	61.9
,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(94,106)	(8,910)	Western Digital Corp	Goldman Sachs	63,7
68,508	Watts Water Technologies		(5.1,155)	10,376	Western Midstream Partners L	Bank of America	
,	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(134,276)	,		Merrill Lynch	(11,5
3,136	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,075)	5,715	Western Midstream Partners L	Morgan Stanley	(8,3
(1,964)		Goldman Sachs	13,885	(104,851)	Western New England	Bank of America	(-7-
(9,007)		Bank of America		( - , ,	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	35,6
(-,,		Merrill Lynch	36,884	(16,022)	Western New England	,	/ -
21,235	Webster Financial Corp	Bank of America	,	( , ,	Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,4
	•	Merrill Lynch	(88,771)	(266,344)	Western Union Co/The	Goldman Sachs	70,5
80,020	Webster Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(279,825)	(84,166)		Bank of America	
47,675	Webster Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(186,623)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	19,4
(60,395)	WEC Energy Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	92,615	(340,673)	Western Union Co/The	Morgan Stanley	94,6
(18,120)	WEC Energy Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,042	(8,570)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Goldman Sachs	29,1
(56,314)	Weight Watchers			(5,234)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Morgan Stanley	20,1
	International Inc	Morgan Stanley	140,785	158,679	Westrock Co	Goldman Sachs	(731,3
(7,739)	Weight Watchers	Bank of America		188,850	Westrock Co	Bank of America	
	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	35,290			Merrill Lynch	(878,4
(39,355)	Weight Watchers			87,883	Westrock Co	Morgan Stanley	(224,
	International Inc	Goldman Sachs	134,382	24,246	Westwood Holdings Group Inc	Bank of America	
86,599	Weingarten Realty	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	5,0
	Investors (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(70,145)	9,569	Westwood Holdings Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2
37,648	Weingarten Realty			25,720	Westwood Holdings Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,0
	Investors (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(30,495)		WEX Inc	Goldman Sachs	208,4
6,714	Weis Markets Inc	Bank of America		(17,075)	WEX Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(15,912)			Merrill Lynch	156,4
5,261	Weis Markets Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,469)	(7,528)	WEX Inc	Morgan Stanley	95,6
(13,681)		Morgan Stanley	12,723	(20,526)	Weyco Group Inc	Bank of America	
100,689)	Welbilt Inc	Bank of America	40.05.	(0.005)	Maria Cara I	Merrill Lynch	83,6
101.001	Malla Farra 0.0	Merrill Lynch	124,854	(2,338)	Weyco Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,5
104,924	Wells Fargo & Co	Morgan Stanley	(157,386)	49,752	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(14,0
(23,473)	Wells Fargo & Co	Bank of America	00.407	45,315	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(36,0
(44 500)	14.15	Merrill Lynch	29,107	22,473	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Bank of America	440
(41,569)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(05.007)	0.000	W/laida a al Carra	Merrill Lynch	(12,3
(0.400)	Welltower In (Dail)	Merrill Lynch	(85,667)	2,262	Whirlpool Corp	Goldman Sachs	(27,4
	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7,906)	20,778	Whirlpool Corp	Bank of America	/220 =
(19,162)	` ,	Goldman Sachs	(16,388)	4.002	Whirlpool Corp	Merrill Lynch	(330,7
(56,337)	Wendy's Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	19,155	4,903 (2,398)	White Mountains Insurance	Morgan Stanley	(73,2
(23,608)	Wendy's Co/The		0.007	(2,398)	White Mountains Insurance	Bank of America	(11 (
(27 025)	Wondy's Co/The	Merrill Lynch	8,027	40	Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(41,8
(37,825)	Wendy's Co/The	Morgan Stanley	29,125 (448,674)	40	White Mountains Insurance	Bank of America	6
68,084	Werner Enterprises Inc	Morgan Stanley	, , ,	14 007	Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	
43,563	Werner Enterprises Inc	Goldman Sachs	(236,409)	14,987	Whitestone (Reit)	Bank of America	(1.1
62,875	Werner Enterprises Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(335,753)	7,519	Whitestone (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(4,6 (2,3
2,584	WesBanco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,305)	9,834	Whitestone (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(3,0
19,902	WESCO International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(65,080)	9,03 <del>4</del> 18,951	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	(3,0
94,889	WESCO International Inc	Bank of America		10,901	winding reducedin Corp	Merrill Lynch	(111,0
J <del>−</del> ,∪∪∃	VVESCO III.GITIALIONAL IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(479,189)	6,487	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,2
	WESCO International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(91,834)	0,707	Timing I Choledin Oorp	organ olamey	(3,2

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
5,666	WideOpenWest Inc	Bank of America		(11,217)	World Wrestling	Bank of America	
-,		Merrill Lynch	(4,533)	, , ,	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	110,151
13,335	WideOpenWest Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,668)	921	World Wrestling	Bank of America	
	Willdan Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	38,659		Entertainment Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(9,044
(8,071)	Willdan Group Inc	Bank of America		(12,272)	World Wrestling		
(44.005)	Marie - Luca Harras (A)	Merrill Lynch	33,333	4.500	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	108,068
(14,385)	William Lyon Homes 'A' William Lyon Homes 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,720 1,358	4,588	Worthington Industries Inc WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(7,478
19,841	Williams Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(25,595)	(00,514)	WE Carey IIIC (INeit)	Merrill Lynch	(179,774
49,709	Williams Cos Inc/The	Bank of America		(6,030)	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(13,688
-,		Merrill Lynch	(64,125)	(79,990)	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(27,931
31,064	Williams Cos Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(37,587)	(77,415)	WPX Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	89,801
(9,072)		Morgan Stanley	10,977	(68,886)	WPX Energy Inc	Bank of America	
(2,651)	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Bank of America		/- · · · - ·		Merrill Lynch	143,283
(524)	Williams Comments	Merrill Lynch	(9,464)	(54,407)	WPX Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	113,167
	Williams-Sonoma Inc Willis Lease Finance Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(2,383) 3,165	(76,900)	WR Berkley Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,459
	Willis Lease Finance Corp	Goldman Sachs	7,056	(1,130)	WR Berkley Corp	Morgan Stanley	622
(7,134)	•	Goldman Sachs	(3,810)	(18,402)	WR Berkley Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,024
. , ,		Morgan Stanley	(742)	8,551	WR Grace & Co	Morgan Stanley	(20,864
(134,224)	WillScot Corp	Bank of America	, ,	7,164	WR Grace & Co	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	99,326			Merrill Lynch	(21,277
(6,857)	WillScot Corp	Goldman Sachs	5,074	38,558	WR Grace & Co	Goldman Sachs	(114,517
464	Wingstop Inc	Goldman Sachs	617	5,790	Wright Medical Group NV	Morgan Stanley	(4,400
(6,961)	Winmark Corp	Bank of America		3,637	Wright Medical Group NV	Bank of America	(0.004
(938)	Winmark Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	86,108 11,113	3,853	Wright Medical Group NV	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(6,801 (7,205
(2,994)	•	Goldman Sachs	34,691	(12,820)	Wright Medical Group NV	Goldman Sachs	22,596
(1,378)	Winnebago Industries Inc	Bank of America		47,006	WSFS Financial Corp	Bank of America	22,000
(1,010)		Merrill Lynch	3,025	,		Merrill Lynch	(99,888
(6,367)	Winnebago Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,657	43,605	WSFS Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(92,661
(5,040)		Morgan Stanley	4,259	91,255	WSFS Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(179,316
10,347	Winthrop Realty Trust*	Bank of America		4,071	WW Grainger Inc	Bank of America	
07.074	What at Fire wild Con-	Merrill Lynch	(36,214)	45.400	NAMA/ O color o la co	Merrill Lynch	(6,127
97,374	Wintrust Financial Corp	Bank of America	(380,622)	15,196 15,541	WW Grainger Inc WW Grainger Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	16,339
7,165	Wintrust Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(20,984)	31,848	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Bank of America	(24,663
23,586	Wintrust Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(77,306)	31,040	Wyndham Destinations inc	Merrill Lynch	(100,640
2,516	Wix.com Ltd	Bank of America		8,506	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,265
		Merrill Lynch	(2,834)	(31,305)	Wyndham Hotels &	,	,
2,473	Wix.com Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,303		Resorts Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,337
1,592	Wix.com Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,777	(13,681)	Wyndham Hotels &		
69,867	Wolverine World Wide Inc	Goldman Sachs	(108,294)	(0.700)	Resorts Inc	Morgan Stanley	35,844
46,958	Wolverine World Wide Inc	Bank of America		(3,733)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Bank of America	04.057
46.439	Wolverine World Wide Inc	Merrill Lynch	(72,785)	(2.401)	Wynn Boorto Ltd	Merrill Lynch	64,357 42,945
3,664	Woodward Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(100,308)	(8,064)	Wynn Resorts Ltd Wynn Resorts Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	80,576
0,004	vvoodward me	Merrill Lynch	(9,372)	1,370	X4 Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	00,070
25,979	Woodward Inc	Goldman Sachs	(70,547)	,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	(5,959
4,921	Woodward Inc	Morgan Stanley	(32,282)	2,733	X4 Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,889
(3,567)	Woodward Inc	Bank of America		7,777	XBiotech Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	8,846			Merrill Lynch	(13,960
7,458	Workday Inc 'A'	Bank of America		8,737	XBiotech Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,683
45.000	M/- d d- L- (A)	Merrill Lynch	11,730	180,483	Xcel Energy Inc	Bank of America	00.400
15,332 15,301	Workday Inc 'A' Workday Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(65,621) 17,314	9,578	Xencor Inc	Merrill Lynch	23,463
52,357	Workhorse Group Inc	Bank of America		9,576	Xericor inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(35,343
32,337	Workholse Gloup Inc	Merrill Lynch	(22,514)	15,314	Xencor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(48,846
8,904	Workhorse Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,829)	6,694	Xencor Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,04
21,706	Workhorse Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,302)	18,233	Xenia Hotels & Resorts Inc	. 3	<b>,</b>
10,464	Workiva Inc	Bank of America			(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9,529
		Merrill Lynch	19,817	52,153	Xenia Hotels & Resorts Inc	Bank of America	
2,922	Workiva Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,518	_	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(87,096
5,914	Workiva Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,240	9,136	Xeris Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,15
	World Acceptance Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,436)	8,988	Xeris Pharmaceuticals Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,86
	World Acceptance Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,047	(26,979)	Xerox Corp	Bank of America	22 40
15,868 (12 164)	World Fuel Services Corp World Fuel Services Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(14,440) 11,799	(104 031)	Xerox Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	32,105 110,273
6,576	World Fuel Services Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,379)		Xerox Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,533
	World Wrestling	gan ctaincy	(0,010)	17,177	Xilinx Inc	Bank of America	0,000
, - , · <del>- /</del>	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	33,433	,		Merrill Lynch	(179,67

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
18,777	Xilinx Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,584)	9,720	Zafgen Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,290)
34,036	Xilinx Inc	Morgan Stanley	(23,825)	10,996	Zafgen Inc	Bank of America	
(136)	XOMA Corp	Morgan Stanley	(107)			Merrill Lynch	(7,697)
(18,914)	XOMA Corp	Bank of America		11,768	Zafgen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,238)
		Merrill Lynch	(43,880)	35,429	ZAGG Inc	Bank of America	
7,932	Xperi Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	2,126
		Merrill Lynch	(20,940)	17,892	ZAGG Inc	Goldman Sachs	(151)
9,606	Xperi Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,397)	9,838	ZAGG Inc	Morgan Stanley	(295)
18,512	Xperi Corp	Goldman Sachs	(48,424)	(49,363)		Morgan Stanley	6,911
. , ,	XPO Logistics Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,418	(67,857)	Zayo Group Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,036
(4,883)	,	Goldman Sachs	5,365	4,537	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Bank of America	(70.040)
(2,799)	Xylem Inc/NY	Bank of America	1,292	582	Zohra Tashnalasias Com 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(70,913)
(23,971)	Xylem Inc/NY	Merrill Lynch	30,347	38,694	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A' Zendesk Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(827)
3.143	Y-mAbs Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	30,347	30,094	Zendesk inc	Merrill Lynch	(102.374)
3,143	r-mads merapeutics inc	Merrill Lynch	(4,086)	39.759	Zendesk Inc	Goldman Sachs	(102,374)
2,201	Y-mAbs Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,861)	27,132	Zendesk Inc	Morgan Stanley	(126,212)
4.344	Y-mAbs Therapeutics Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,129)	3.706	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	Morgan Stanley	4,373
6,263	Yandex NV 'A'	Bank of America	(2,129)	(26,247)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
0,200	Tanaox IIV /	Merrill Lynch	(2,693)	(20,211)	Ziminor Biomot Holdingo ino	Merrill Lynch	171,393
665	Yandex NV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,177)	1,145	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(174)
(3,212)	Yandex NV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	5,685	140.383	Zions Bancorp NA	Morgan Stanley	(270,053)
51,210	Yelp Inc	Bank of America	-,	12,925	Zions Bancorp NA	Bank of America	
,		Merrill Lynch	(108,565)	"		Merrill Lynch	(23,744)
27,111	Yelp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(36,871)	13,996	Zoetis Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
2,447	Yelp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,456)			Merrill Lynch	(13,296)
(46,060)	Yeti Holdings Inc	Bank of America		9,719	Zoetis Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,233)
		Merrill Lynch	111,269	3,875	Zogenix Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,247)
	Yeti Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,361	(21,378)		Goldman Sachs	12,399
7,019	Yext Inc	Goldman Sachs	(26,181)	(54,357)	Zoom Video Communications	Bank of America	
6,801	Yext Inc	Morgan Stanley	(25,572)		Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	12,920
(4,422)	Yext Inc	Morgan Stanley	16,627	(29,795)	Zoom Video Communications		
18,011	Yext Inc	Bank of America	/a= /a/		Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	77,169
44.000	West Water Or /The	Merrill Lynch	(67,181)	(784)	Zscaler Inc	Bank of America	F 000
14,200	York Water Co/The	Bank of America	(0.400)	(0.405)	7	Merrill Lynch	5,386
0.044	Varia Matan Ca/Tha	Merrill Lynch	(6,106)	(-,,	Zscaler Inc	Goldman Sachs	66,314
8,014 4,247	York Water Co/The York Water Co/The	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(3,446)	(17,558) 21,138	Zscaler Inc Zumiez Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	135,899
(38,588)	YRC Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	(4,757)	21,130	Zumiez inc	Merrill Lynch	(56,809)
(30,300)	rke worldwide inc	Merrill Lynch	44,376	3.872	Zumiez Inc	Morgan Stanley	(6,627)
(15 661)	Yum China Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,274	23,349	Zumiez Inc	Goldman Sachs	(46,988)
(23,192)	Yum China Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	59,539	77,729	Zynga Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	2,332
. , ,	Yum! Brands Inc	Bank of America	00,000	154,575	Zynga Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(0-17)	. c Dianao mo	Merrill Lynch	122	154,575		Merrill Lynch	7,729
(4.815)	Yum! Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	192	186,652	Zynga Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	9,690
23,704	Yum! Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,985		, 3		
1,663	Yum! Brands Inc	Morgan Stanley	(848)				(6,065,729)
1,367	Yum! Brands Inc	Bank of America	` /	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 7,43	34,063,535)	(7,569,282)
		Merrill Lynch	807				

Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation USD	Market Value USD
TRS	USD 10,025,320	Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays MSCI Chile Net USD Index	Morgan Stanley	17/12/2019	1,466,900	1,466,900
TRS	USD 3,682,026	Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays MSCI Chile Net USD Index	Morgan Stanley	13/3/2020	538,799	538,799
Total (G	Gross underlying exp	osure - USD 11,834,858)			2,005,699	2,005,699

TRS: Total Return Swaps

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

ao at t	o i Way Z	0.0				Net unrealised					
					Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)					
Currency	/ Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD					
CHF H	ledged Sha	re Class	6								
CHF	3,966,848	USD	3,925,988	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	04.404					
USD	135,656	CHF	136,740	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	24,481					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(520)					
						23,961					
EUR H	ledged Sha	re Clas	s								
EUR	475,147,430	USD	535,010,974	State Street Bank							
USD	25,635,815	FLID	22,868,027	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(4,376,785)					
000	25,055,015	LOIX	22,000,021	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	97,307					
						(4,279,478)					
GBP Hedged Share Class											
GBP	159,045	USD	207,433	State Street Bank							
USD	1 226	GBP	939	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(7,095)					
USD	1,220	GDF	939	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	43					
						(7,052)					
JPY H	edged Sha	re Class	•								
	6,721,186,425		243,972,647	State Street Bank							
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	1,806,889					
USD	1,012,252	JPY	110,582,416	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(4,877)					
				. ,		1,802,012					
SFK H	ledged Sha	re Class									
	1,442,507,925		150,256,997	State Street Bank							
			, ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	1,251,587					
USD	6,445,797	SEK	61,798,825	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(45,019)					
				a muct company	1 11012010	1,206,568					
Total (Gr	oss underlvina	exposure	- USD 965,256	i,927)		(1,253,989)					
,	,		,			( ,,)					

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial Government Consumer, Non-cyclical Basic Materials Consumer, Cyclical Mortgage Securities Communications Technology Securities portfolio at market value	78.28 16.92 2.01 1.85 1.08 0.16 0.07 0.03
Other Net Liabilities	(0.40) 100.00

## BlackRock Asia Extension Fund

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
DONDO					luala mal		
BONDS				USD 4,400,000	Ireland Matchpoint Finance Plc 12/7/2019		
118D 000 000	United States United States Treasury Bill				(Zero Coupon)	4,387,126	2.99
,	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	899,821	0.61		_	4,387,126	2.99
USD 6,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,989,553	4.08		Jersey		
USD 6,500,000	United States Treasury Bill			USD 400,000	Cancara Asset Secur LLC 12/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	398,838	0.27
USD 4 000 000	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	6,480,898	4.41		(Zero Coupon)	398,838	0.27
	23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,986,552	2.71		_		
USD 5,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,975,495	3.39	1150 6 000 000	Norway DNB Bank ASA 12/7/2019		
	10/0/2010 (E0/0 Goupen)	22,332,319	15.20	03D 6,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	5,982,780	4.07
otal Bonds	-	22,332,319	15.20		_	5,982,780	4.07
0=====0.4==	-				Singapore		
CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT			USD 5,000,000	Singapore DBS Bank Ltd 5/7/2019		
1100 500 000	Canada				(Zero Coupon)	4,988,005	3.39
USD 500,000	Bank Of Montreal/Chicago 3.12% 3/12/2019	500,000	0.34	USD 2,000,000	DBS Bank Ltd 5/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,990,900	1.36
USD 350,000	Royal Bank of Canada/New York		2.24		_	6,978,905	4.75
USD 1.500.000	3.07% 27/11/2019 Toronto-Dominion Bank/New York	350,000	0.24		-		
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	2.57% 17/7/2019	1,500,000	1.02	USD 4.500.000	Spain Banco Santander New York		
	_	2,350,000	1.60	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,485,525	3.05
	France				_	4,485,525	3.05
USD 750,000	Credit Industriel Et Commercial SA				United Kingdom		
	2.83% 8/7/2019	750,000	0.51	USD 2,000,000	Nationwide Building Society		
	-	750,000	0.51		27/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,975,139	1.34
	Japan				_	1,975,139	1.34
USD 1,000,000	MUFG Bank Ltd/New York 2.84% 24/2/2020	1,000,000	0.68		United States		
USD 2,500,000	Norinchukin Bank/New York 2.53%	1,000,000	0.00	USD 2,800,000	ABN Amro Funding USA LLC 4/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,769,606	1.89
	13/9/2019	2,500,000	1.70	USD 250,000	Barton Capital SA 29/7/2019	2,709,000	1.09
	-	3,500,000	2.38	LICD 7 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	248,988	0.17
	Sweden			0507,000,000	Barton Capital SA 24/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,944,097	4.73
USD 5,500,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB/New	5.500.000	0.75	USD 3,250,000	Chariot Funding LLC 3/6/2019	0.040.544	0.04
	York 2.767% 6/8/2019	5,500,000	3.75	USD 2,500,000	(Zero Coupon) Chariot Funding LLC 7/8/2019	3,249,541	2.21
	-	0,000,000	0.70		(Zero Coupon)	2,488,229	1.69
HED 3 000 000	United States			08D 5,000,000	Charta LLC 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,983,420	3.39
05D 2,000,000	Nordea Bank AB/New York 2.53% 21/2/2020	2,000,000	1.36	USD 2,000,000	Charta LLC 13/8/2019		
	-	2,000,000	1.36	USD 600 000	(Zero Coupon) Ciesco LLC 16/8/2019	1,989,293	1.35
otal Certificates o	f Deposit	14,100,000	9.60		(Zero Coupon)	596,846	0.41
COMMERCIAI	DADED			USD 3,000,000	Citigroup Global Markets Inc 9/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,972,375	2.02
COMMERCIA				USD 4,000,000	Jupiter Securitization Company LLC		
USD 1 000 000	Australia Westpac Banking Corp 1/11/2019			USD 250 000	17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)  Jupiter Securitization Company LLC	3,995,467	2.72
1,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	987,207	0.67		1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	248,933	0.17
	_	987,207	0.67	USD 2,000,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC 4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,999,570	1.36
	Canada			USD 4,800,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC	1,355,370	
USD 2,000,000	PSP Capital Inc 8/7/2019				1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Liberty Street Funding LLC	4,789,800	3.26
	(Zero Coupon)	1,994,841	1.36	030 6,000,000	17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,993,173	4.08
		1,994,841	1.36	USD 5 000 000	Nederlandse Waterschapsbank NV	•	

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	curities and Money Market Instrum xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Marke				
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	
	United States continued				United States continued			
USD 1,000,000	Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp			USD 3,050,000	Victory Receivables Corp			
LICD 500 000	1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	997,875	0.68	1100 2 700 000	18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,046,299	2.07	
03D 500,000	Old Line Funding LLC 20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	497,133	0.34	030 2,700,000	Victory Receivables Corp 20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,696,309	1.84	
USD 1.500.000	Old Line Funding LLC 21/8/2019	437,100	0.04	USD 2.000.000	Westpac Banking Corp	2,090,309	1.04	
	(Zero Coupon)	1,491,630	1.02	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	2.763% 31/10/2019	2,000,000	1.36	
USD 5,000,000	Old Line Funding LLC 11/10/2019					83,930,102	57.13	
1100 0 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	4,953,433	3.37					
08D 3,000,000	Sheffield Receivables Corp 8/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,992,076	2.04	Total Commercial	Paper	111,120,463	75.63	
USD 5 000 000	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	2,992,070	2.04	Total Transferable	Securities and Money			
002 0,000,000	2.768% 13/6/2019	5,000,000	3.40	Market Instrument				
USD 1,500,000	Toyota Motor Credit Corp			Official Stock Exch				
	13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,498,675	1.02	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	147,552,782	100.43	
USD 4,000,000	United Overseas Bank Ltd	2 004 629	2.72	Securities portfolio	at market value	147,552,782	100.43	
USD 6 500 000	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Versailles Com Paper LLC	3,994,638	2.12					
000 0,000,000	10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,495,840	4.42	Other Net Liabilitie	S	(631,700)	(0.43)	
	(	-,,	.=	Total Net Assets (l	JSD)	146,921,082	100.00	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Older				Hann Kann aantinuad		
22,500	China Anhui Conch Cement			500	Hong Kong continued BOC Hong Kong Holdings		
22,000	Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,541	300	Ltd	JP Morgan	(260)
114,620	Bank of Nanjing Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(349)	125,500	BOC Hong Kong Holdings	· ·	` ,
3,900	Foshan Haitian Flavouring & Food Co Ltd 'A'	HCDC	4 204	00.000	Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(11,543)
9,549	Foshan Haitian Flavouring	HSBC	4,284	92,000	Bosideng International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(1,740)
0,0.0	& Food Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	10,720	28,000	Bosideng International	HODO	(1,740)
24,200	Industrial Bank Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,911)		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(530)
200	Kweichow Moutai Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	178	266,000	Bosideng International Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,344)
			14,463	(292,000)	Brilliance China Automotive	Morgan Stanley	(4,544)
	Hong Kong			( , , , , , , , ,	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(2,099)
96,600	AIA Group Ltd	HSBC	(82,347)	(6,000)	Brilliance China Automotive	ID M	(005)
1,000	AIA Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(853)	1,000	Holdings Ltd BYD Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan HSBC	(695) (492)
201,400	AIA Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(59,817)	500	BYD Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(246)
36,000 6,000	Air China Ltd 'H' Air China Ltd 'H'	HSBC JP Morgan	(4,697) (783)	7,000	BYD Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(363)
154,000	Air China Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	329	13,000	BYD Co Ltd 'H'	Bank of America	
(16,000)	AK Medical Holdings	,		54,000	Cafe de Coral Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(4,237)
(0.000)	Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(537)	14,000	Cafe de Coral Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,159) (1,081)
(8,000)	AK Medical Holdings Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	79	36,000	Cafe de Coral Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,277)
(138.000)	Alibaba Health Information	or worgan	15	511,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	HSBC	(97,074)
(110,010)	Technology Ltd	HSBC	14,092	23,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,372)
(304,000)	Alibaba Health Information			364,000 1,426,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(35,687) 14,850
(10,000)	Technology Ltd	Morgan Stanley	9,414 88	241,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	2,505
	Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(18,650)	537,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	7,662
20,800	Angang Steel Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(871)	178,000	Champion (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(9,616)
16,000	Angang Steel Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	1,087	29,000 21,000	Champion (Reit) Champion (Reit)	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,237) (897)
20,500	Anhui Conch Cement Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2.008)	24,400	Changjiang Securities	3F Worgan	(097)
2,500	Anhui Conch Cement	повс	(2,908)	,	Co Ltd 'A'	HSBC	(371)
_,000	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(356)	114,600	Changjiang Securities	Mannan Ctanlau	750
72,500	Anhui Conch Cement			36,000	Co Ltd 'A' China Aoyuan Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	756 (232)
4,000	Co Ltd 'H' Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley HSBC	6,397 (144)	178,000	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H'	HSBC	276
22,000	Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(542)	4,000	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	6
38,000	Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	420	374,000	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(356)
17,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	HSBC	(14,645)	364,000	China Communications Services Corp Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(674)
1,000 19,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	JP Morgan	(862)	38,000	China Communications	worgan otanicy	(014)
91,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd Asia Cement China	Morgan Stanley	(5,822)	,	Services Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(1,042)
0.,000	Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	9,736	2,000	China Communications	ID M	(55)
37,000	Asia Cement China			542,000	Services Corp Ltd 'H' China Construction Bank	JP Morgan	(55)
00.000	Holdings Corp	HSBC	3,198	342,000	Corp 'H'	HSBC	(30,730)
98,000	Asia Cement China Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	8,463	2,000	China Construction Bank		
(27,100)	ASM Pacific Technology Ltd	HSBC	(33)	1 922 000	Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	(114)
10,500	BAIC Motor Corp	LIODO	(100)	1,823,000	China Construction Bank Corp 'H'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(21,921)
747,000	Ltd 'H' '144A' Bank of China Ltd 'H'	HSBC HSBC	(490) (33,062)	1,065,000	China Construction Bank		(=:,0=:)
2,702,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H'	Bank of America			Corp 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(11,427)
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(81,600)	12,000	China Education Group	Margan Stanlay	(10)
16,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(709)	(48 000)	Holdings Ltd China Everbright Greentech	Morgan Stanley	(10)
121,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H' Beijing Capital Land Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(5,040) (17)	(10,000)	Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	3,403
4,500	Beijing Enterprises	Morgan Stanley	(17)	(30,000)	China Everbright Greentech		
•	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	279	(201 000)	Ltd '144A'	HSBC	2,125
3,000	Beijing Tong Ren Tang	Bank of America		(301,000)	China Everbright Greentech Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	13,627
69,000	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd Beijing Tong Ren Tang	Merrill Lynch	5	(77,000)	China Everbright	ga.i otaliioy	10,021
09,000	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,525		International Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,402)
7,000	Beijing Tong Ren Tang	- J	-,	(84,000)	China Everbright Ltd	HSBC	9,952
	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd	HSBC	(453)	11,000 5,000	China Evergrande Group China Evergrande Group	HSBC JP Morgan	(2,882) (1,838)
6,000	Beijing Tong Ren Tang Chinese Medicine Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(389)	39,000	China Evergrande Group	Morgan Stanley	(779)
(17,200)	BOC Aviation Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(1,759)	7,000	China Galaxy Securities		
276,500	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(141,524)	127 000	Co Ltd 'H' China Galaxy Securities	JP Morgan	(345)
				137,000	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(6,748)
							(5,6)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation (depreciation) USD
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	030	пошіну	Description	Counterparty	USL
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
85,500	China Galaxy Securities	Mannan Chamles	(2.225)	16,000	China Resources Gas	LICEC	2.200
12,000	Co Ltd 'H' China High Speed	Morgan Stanley	(3,225)	4,000	Group Ltd China Resources Gas	HSBC	3,323
12,000	Transmission Equipment			4,000	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	829
32,000	Group Co Ltd	HSBC	367	24,000	China Resources Gas	·	
	China High Speed				Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	5,457
	Transmission Equipment			2,000	China Resources Land Ltd	HSBC	(401
0.000	Group Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	468	4,000	China Resources Land Ltd	Morgan Stanley	117
2,000 69,000	China Hongqiao Group Ltd China Hongqiao Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	45 (1,103)	189,500	China Resources Pharmaceutical Group		
4,500	China Hongqiao Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(72)		Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(14,28
	China Huarong Asset	J	()	17,000	China Resources		(,
, , , ,	Management				Pharmaceutical Group		
	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	45,742		Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,283
36,000	China International Marine	HCDC	(264)	165,000	China Resources		
12,000	Containers Group Co Ltd 'H' China Lesso Group	HSBC	(364)		Pharmaceutical Group Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	7,767
12,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(605)	64,500	China Resources	Worgan Starliey	7,707
48,000	China Lesso Group		(000)	0.,000	Pharmaceutical Group	Bank of America	
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,424)		Ltd '144A'	Merrill Lynch	(1,732
479,000	China Lesso Group		/a /aas	28,000	China Resources Power		
420.000	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(6,428)	40.000	Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	3,299
130,000	China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(24,483)	10,000	China Resources Power Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,141
8,000	China Life Insurance	HODC	(24,403)	40,000	China Resources Power	JF Morgan	1,14
0,000	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,923)	.0,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,844
87,000	China Life Insurance	Ü	( , ,	(142)	China Singyes New Materials	,	
	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(2,251)		Holdings Ltd*	Morgan Stanley	-
18,000	China Lilang Ltd	Bank of America		(4,000)	China Southern Airlines		_
22.000	China Lilana Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,109)	(4.000)	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	54
32,000 19,000	China Lilang Ltd China Lilang Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(1,849) (1,353)	(4,000)	China Southern Airlines Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	198
11,000	China Lilang Ltd	JP Morgan	(904)	(6.000)	China Southern Airlines	or worgan	100
2,000	China Medical System	3	( )	(-,,	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(*
	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	120	(118,000)	China State Construction		
7,000	China Medical System	10.14	20.5	(40.000)	International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(5,732
551,000	Holdings Ltd China Medical System	JP Morgan	335	(18,000)	China State Construction International Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(792
331,000	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	30.633	698,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(3,276
51,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	HSBC	(5,374)	200,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(946
8,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(845)	1,270,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	3,829
4,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(190)	212,000	China Tower Corp		
35,500	China Mobile Ltd	HSBC	(18,748)		Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	(8,33
500	China Mobile Ltd	JP Morgan	(264)	56,000	China Tower Corp		
185,500	China Mobile Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(93,664)	000 000	Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	(2,203
	China Molybdenum Co Ltd 'H' China Oriental Group Co Ltd	HSBC Morgan Stanley	5,621 4,426	832,000	China Tower Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(3,239
185,000	China Overseas Property	Worgan Stanley	4,420	8,000	China Traditional Chinese	Worgan Stanley	(3,23
.00,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	3,134	3,555	Medicine Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(68
10,000	China Overseas Property		-, -	56,000	China Traditional Chinese		<b>,</b>
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	169		Medicine Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(478
105,000	China Overseas Property	Margan Ct1	4.054	116,000	China Traditional Chinese	Margan Ct1	0.44
75,200	Holdings Ltd China Pacific Insurance	Morgan Stanley	1,651	800,000	Medicine Holdings Co Ltd China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	648 (17,560
75,200	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(7,566)	24,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	HSBC	(2,120
3,200	China Pacific Insurance	ПОВС	(7,300)	20,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,76
-,	Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(419)	12,500	China Vanke Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2,19
358,800	China Pacific Insurance	Ü	` '	2,800	China Vanke Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(49:
	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	5,804	40,000	China Vanke Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(2,41)
74,000	China Petroleum &	LIODO	/=	1,400	China Yangtze Power	M 0: :	
100 000	Chemical Corp 'H'	HSBC	(5,146)	(107.000)	Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	184
100,000	China Petroleum & Chemical Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	(6,959)	(107,000)	China ZhengTong Auto Services Holdings Ltd	HSBC	11,417
1,178,000	China Petroleum &	or worgan	(6,959)	(224 000)	China ZhengTong Auto	IIODU	11,417
., 0,000	Chemical Corp 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(71,302)	(227,000)	Services Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	6,766
1,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(16)	6,000	China Zhongwang		5,700
18,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(288)	,,	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3
48,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	828	4,000	Chinasoft International Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(16
(1,317,000)	China Reinsurance	LIODG		171,200	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery	LIODG	<i>15</i> : =
	Group Corp 'H'	HSBC	23,299		Group Ltd	HSBC	(24,53)

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
6,200	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery			(67,600)	Ganfeng Lithium		
	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(889)		Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,358
349,600	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery	Maria Otrada	(40.000)	36,800	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(3,483
44.000	Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(13,083)	199,400	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(7,409
44,000 40.000	CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,591) (4,359)	34,000 (29,000)	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H' GOME Retail Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(3,22
128,000	CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	97	(840,000)		JP Morgan	1,023
217,000	CITIC Ltd	HSBC	(13,152)	(3,138,000)	GOME Retail Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(8,28
18,000	CITIC Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,129)	(58,000)	Grand Baoxin Auto Group Ltd	HSBC	(37:
454,000	CITIC Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(7,070)	4,000	Guangdong Investment Ltd	HSBC	48
629,000	CITIC Telecom International			4,000	Guangdong Investment Ltd	JP Morgan	57
	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,394)	30,000	Guangdong Investment Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,724
465,000	CITIC Telecom International	LIODO	(40.004)	(24,000)		ID M	(0)
107.000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(18,821)	(88.000)	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(98
107,000	CITIC Telecom International Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,334)	(88,000)	Guangzhou Automobile Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	1,727
10,000	•	HSBC	(7,841)	14,400	Guangzhou R&F Properties	ПОВС	1,121
6,000	· ·	JP Morgan	(4,708)	,	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	1,089
,	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(45,496)	10,800	Guangzhou R&F Properties	3	,
500	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(414)		Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	71
50,500	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(41,760)	2,400	Guangzhou R&F Properties		
137,000	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(20,613)		Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	16
99,000	CNOOC Ltd	HSBC	(10,970)	13,700	Guosen Securities Co Ltd 'A'	HSBC	269
2,000	CNOOC Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	(222)	4,200	Guosen Securities Co Ltd 'A' Guotai Junan International	Morgan Stanley	82
378,000	CNOOC Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(27,372)	(13,000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	112
355,000	CNOOC Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(24,787)	(75,000)	Haitian International	ПОВС	112
222,000	Consun Pharmaceutical	morgan otamo,	(= :,: 0: )	(. 5,555)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	21,859
,	Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	6,077	6,000	Haitong Securities Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(31
119,000	Consun Pharmaceutical	,		65,600	Haitong Securities Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(3,531
	Group Ltd	HSBC	670	8,600	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	HSBC	(6,655
11,000	Consun Pharmaceutical			700	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	(888)
(4.40.000)	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	61	19,700	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,852
14,000	Coolpad Group Ltd** COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	12,127 673	(18,000)	Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H' Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC JP Morgan	(673 (1,121
166,000		HSBC	4,148	(380,000)	Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(21,874
16,000	COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	JP Morgan	399	41,800	Henderson Land	Worgan Gtariley	(21,07-
21,000	Country Garden Holdings	g			Development Co Ltd	HSBC	(12,414
	Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,883)	3,300	Henderson Land		
4,000	Country Garden Holdings				Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(981
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(740)	57,200	Henderson Land		
133,000	Country Garden Holdings	Maria Otali	(0.500)	40.500	Development Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(30,528
(183 000)	Co Ltd CPMC Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	(3,560) 4,613	12,500	Hengan International Group Co Ltd	HSBC	(16,489
	CPMC Holdings Ltd	HSBC	547	5 500	Hengan International	TIODC	(10,408
	CPMC Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,560	0,000	Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(7,259
74,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	morgan otamo,	_,000	64,500	Hengan International	o. morgan	(.,=00
	Group Ltd	HSBC	(13,858)	,	Group Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(22,156
4,000				25,000	Hisense Home Appliances		
	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(750)		Group Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(1,883
140,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	Maria Otali	(47.000)	23,000	Hisense Home Appliances	LIODO	(0.046
06 200	Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(17,982)	17,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(3,846
96,200	Dongfang Electric Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(3,872)	17,000	Hisense Home Appliances Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(2,844
5,600	Dongfang Electric Corp	TIODO	(3,072)	(73.500)	HK Electric Investments &	or worgan	(2,044
0,000	Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(226)	(10,000)	HK Electric Investments		
63,000	Dongfang Electric Corp	3.	( - /		Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	36
	Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(1,085)	17,000	HKBN Ltd	HSBC	(1,841
(12,000)	Dongfeng Motor Group			2,000	HKBN Ltd	JP Morgan	(217
	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	58	257,500	HKBN Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,587
300	ENN Energy Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	95	55,000	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	2,452
1,000	Fosun International Ltd	HSBC Morgan Stanlov	(149) (13 733)	18,000	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit)	JP Morgan	801 30 573
307,500 30,000	Fosun International Ltd Fullshare Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(13,733) (177)	613,000 6,100	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit) Hong Kong Exchanges &	Morgan Stanley	30,573
187,500	Fullshare Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,328)	0,100	Clearing Ltd	HSBC	(8,860
26,000	Future Land Development	Morgan Glanley	(0,020)	1,500	Hong Kong Exchanges &	. 1000	(0,000
-,	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(1,369)		Clearing Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,182
6,000	Future Land Development		, , ,	10,500	Hong Kong Exchanges &	5	, , -
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(316)		Clearing Ltd	Morgan Stanley	43
18,000	Future Land Development			(1,000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor		
	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	729	I	Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(5

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

			appreciation/ (depreciation)				appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
(11,000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(155)	10,000 129,500	MTR Corp Ltd NetDragon Websoft	HSBC	1,387
(26,000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(358)	41,500	Holdings Ltd NetDragon Websoft	Morgan Stanley	6,916
(70,000)	Hutchison	morgan etamoy	(000)	ĺ	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(9,694)
	Telecommunications Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	HSBC	13,989	13,500	NetDragon Websoft Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,156)
(48,000)	Hutchison Telecommunications			10,500	New China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	513
(28,600)	Hong Kong Holdings Ltd IMAX China Holding	Morgan Stanley	(10)	9,200	New China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2,779)
(65,100)	Inc '144A' IMAX China Holding	HSBC	4,864	600	New China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(181)
, , ,	Inc '144A' IMAX China Holding	JP Morgan	11,084	5,600	Orient Securities Co Ltd/China '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(139)
	Inc '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(573)		Pacific Basin Shipping Ltd	HSBC	32,903
1,883,000	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(3,548)	(347,000) (215,000)	Pacific Basin Shipping Ltd Pacific Basin Shipping Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	5,261 1,061
562,000	Industrial & Commercial Bank of China Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(3.258)	520,000 96,000	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H' PetroChina Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC JP Morgan	(20,967) (3,875)
20,000	Industrial & Commercial	ПОВС	(3,258)	1,300,000	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(32,447)
(	Bank of China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(117)	70,000	Ping An Insurance Group		
. , ,	Innovent Biologics Inc Innovent Biologics Inc	HSBC Morgan Stanley	1,804 2,694	1,000	Co of China Ltd 'H' Ping An Insurance Group	HSBC	(22,568)
. , ,	K Wah International			ĺ	Co of China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(323)
52,000	Holdings Ltd K Wah International	HSBC	(1,626)	190,500	Ping An Insurance Group Co of China Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	41,998
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,568)	(118,000)	Power Assets Holdings Ltd	HSBC	12,124
84,000	K Wah International	Marian	(400)	(6,000)	Power Assets Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	619
(4,000)	Holdings Ltd Kaisa Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(169) (58)	(56,700) (45,600)	PRADA SpA PRADA SpA	HSBC Morgan Stanlov	8,180 1,043
	Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	HSBC	(3,421)	141,600	Red Star Macalline Group	Morgan Stanley	1,043
	Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	JP Morgan	(501)	,	Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	1,544
	Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(841)	80,200	Red Star Macalline Group		
	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,798)	4 000	Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	66
	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd Kunlun Energy Co Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(3,199) (707)	1,800	Red Star Macalline Group Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	20
	KWG Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	2,474	25,800	RiseSun Real Estate	or worgan	20
	KWG Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(8)		Development Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(394)
	Lenovo Group Ltd	HSBC	(97,851)	12,400	Sands China Ltd	HSBC	(6,285)
	Lenovo Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,895)	400	Sands China Ltd	JP Morgan	(312)
	Li & Fung Ltd Li & Fung Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(5,306) (4,753)	258,400 (49,000)	Sands China Ltd Semiconductor	Morgan Stanley	(105,895)
	Li & Fung Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(14,377)	(49,000)	Manufacturing		
	Li Ning Co Ltd	HSBC	83		International Corp	JP Morgan	(8,721)
	Li Ning Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	831	(34,500)	Semiconductor		
2,000	Lifestyle International	Margan Ctanlay	(114)		Manufacturing	HSBC	(6,143)
18,000	Holdings Ltd Logan Property Holdings	Morgan Stanley	(114)	(77.000)	International Corp Semiconductor	HODO	(0,143)
	Co Ltd	HSBC	(713)	,,,,,	Manufacturing		
6,000	Logan Property Holdings	ID Margan	(220)	(62,000)	International Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,617)
4,000	Co Ltd Logan Property Holdings	JP Morgan	(238)	, , ,	Shandong Gold Mining Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(5,976)
04.000	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	393	(28)	Shanghai Dongzheng	Mariano	4
,	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	3,858 570	56,000	Automot 'H' Shanghai Industrial	Morgan Stanley	1
	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	22,356	30,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(8,611)
	Lonking Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(940)	1,000	Shanghai Industrial		(-,- ,
	Lonking Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(28,634)		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(154)
17,500	Luye Pharma Group Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(2,197)	265,000	Shanghai Industrial Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(18,391)
3,000	Luye Pharma Group Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(2)	(21,000)	Shanghai Junshi Bioscience 'H'	Morgan Stanley	3,134
(78,000)	Maanshan Iron & Steel Co Ltd 'H'		19	32,700	Shanghai Pharmaceuticals	HSBC	
(5,000)	Melco International	Morgan Stanley		2,700	Holding Co Ltd 'H' Shanghai Pharmaceuticals		(1,698)
(38 000)	Development Ltd	HSBC HSBC	156 5 253	16 000	Holding Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(50)
	Microport Scientific Corp Microport Scientific Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,253 6,045	16,900	Shanghai Pharmaceuticals Holding Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	591
(146,000)	Microport Scientific Corp	worgan clanicy	0,0.0		Shimao Property		

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
3,500	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(193)	8,000 22,000	Tsingtao Brewery Co Ltd 'H' Tsingtao Brewery Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC Morgan Stanley	(2,203) (2,818)
58,500	Shimao Property	-	, ,	25,000	Uni-President China		, , ,
54,000	Holdings Ltd Shui On Land Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	9,098 (403)	16,000	Holdings Ltd Uni-President China	HSBC	722
37,500	Shui On Land Ltd	JP Morgan	(280)	,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	461
340,500 75,000	Shui On Land Ltd Sihuan Pharmaceutical	Morgan Stanley	2,241	2,000	Uni-President China Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	73
,	Holdings Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	780	(99,000)	United Co Rusal Plc	Morgan Stanley	(28)
31,000	Sihuan Pharmaceutical Holdings Group Ltd	HSBC	(587)	(48,000) (493,000)	Value Partners Group Ltd Value Partners Group Ltd	HSBC Morgan Stanley	613 10,377
6,000	Sino Land Co Ltd	HSBC	(407)	24,000	Vitasoy International		
(35,000)	Sino-Ocean Group Holding Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(280)	(11.900)	Holdings Ltd VTech Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	2,879 5,834
(422,500)	Sino-Ocean Group		, ,	55,000	Want Want China		,
126,000	Holding Ltd Sinopec Engineering Group	HSBC	12,245	54,000	Holdings Ltd Want Want China	HSBC	(4,453)
	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(15,489)	,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,375)
4,000	Sinopec Engineering Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(492)	205,000	Want Want China Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,609)
230,000	Sinopec Engineering Group	or worgan	(402)	451,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	13,277
900	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(19,457)	25,000 2,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H' Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC ID Morgan	(1,307)
800 2,000	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H' Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(69) (173)	407,000	WH Group Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(105) (52,725)
169,200	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	5,979	32,000	WH Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,219)
30,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	HSBC	(1,254)	88,500	WH Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,195)
1,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(42)	74,000	Wheelock & Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(25,940)
22,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(242)	9,000	Wheelock & Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,736)
2,800 7,300	SooChow Securities Co Ltd 'A' SooChow Securities Co Ltd 'A'	HSBC Morgan Stanley	(61) (194)	15,000 46,000	Wheelock & Co Ltd Wisdom Education	JP Morgan	(6,234)
2,500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,712)	40,000	International Holdings		
15,000	Sunac China Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(7,306)		Co Ltd	HSBC	136
8,000	Sunac China Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,899)	2,400	WuXi AppTec		
74,000	Sunac China Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,653	(500)	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(143)
(2,900)	Sunny Optical Technology Group Co Ltd	HSBC	8,774	(500)	Wuxi Biologics Cayman Inc '144A'	HSBC	165
60,500	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(13,207)	3,800	Xinjiang Goldwind Science		
3,000	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(1,637)		& Technology Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(12)
4,500	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	HSBC	(2,451)	600	Xinjiang Goldwind Science		
40,000	TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,411)		& Technology Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2)
11,000	TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(963)	9,200	Xinjiang Goldwind Science	Bank of America	
11,000	TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(964)	14 200	& Technology Co Ltd 'H'	Merrill Lynch	91
33,000 500	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(14,336) (217)	11,200	Xinjiang Goldwind Science & Technology Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	239
45,000	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,740)	(6,000)	Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(8)
65,300	Tencent Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(487,016)	(120,000)	,	JP Morgan	(2,492)
100	Tencent Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(746)	(32,000)	Xinyi Solar Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(568)
121,400	Tencent Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(196,354)	15,000	Xtep International		
70,000	Tianneng Power International Ltd	HSBC	(4,057)	7,000	Holdings Ltd Xtep International	HSBC	(2,001)
16,000	Tianneng Power	HODC	(4,037)	7,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(934)
00.000	International Ltd	JP Morgan	(928)	74,500	Xtep International	Mannan Chamlass	(4.520)
92,000	Tianneng Power International Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,102)	10,000	Holdings Ltd Yanzhou Coal Mining	Morgan Stanley	(4,520)
32,000	Times China Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(2,241)		Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(757)
5,000 30,000	Times China Holdings Ltd Times China Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(351) 3,256	10,000	Yanzhou Coal Mining Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	9
20,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands	Worgan Stanley	0,200	72,700	Yonghui Superstores		3
22,000	Holding Corp Tingyi Cayman Islands	HSBC	(1,095)	15,200	Co Ltd 'A'	HSBC	(1,414)
22,000	Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(1,207)	15,200	Yonghui Superstores Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(776)
20,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands	Bank of America	(700)	30,000	Yuexiu Transport	LICEC	(000)
238,000	Holding Corp Tingyi Cayman Islands	Merrill Lynch	(786)	54,000	Infrastructure Ltd Yuexiu Transport	HSBC	(660)
	Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	7,030		Infrastructure Ltd	JP Morgan	(943)
(1,200)	Tongcheng-Elong Holdings Ltd	HSBC	35	46,000	Yuexiu Transport Infrastructure Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(904)
(15,600)	Tongcheng-Elong			400	Zhangzhou Pientzehuang		
(10,000)	Holdings Ltd TravelSky Technology Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley HSBC	123 2,863	(7.500)	Pharmaceutical Co Ltd 'A' Zhaojin Mining Industry	Morgan Stanley	27
6,000	Tsingtao Brewery Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,655)		Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(99)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USE
	Hong Kong continued				Indonesia continued		
(107 000)	Zhaojin Mining Industry			2,078,300	Hanjaya Mandala		
(107,000)	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(754)	2,070,000	Sampoerna Tbk PT	HSBC	3,683
(224,000)	Zhaojin Mining Industry	3	( - ,	1,009,200	Hanjaya Mandala		,,,,,,
	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(9,893)		Sampoerna Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	12,492
38,000	, , ,			31,000	Indofood CBP Sukses		
62.000	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(490)	14 100	Makmur Tbk PT Indofood CBP Sukses	HSBC	867
62,000	Zhejiang Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(190)	14,100	Makmur Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	460
98.000	Zhejiang Expressway	or worgan	(130)	65,600	Indofood Sukses Makmur	Worgan Claricy	400
,	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(654)		Tbk PT	HSBC	399
(390,500)	Zhou Hei Ya International			67,700	Indofood Sukses Makmur		
(450,000)	Holdings Co Ltd '144A'	Morgan Stanley	7,783	05.000	Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(695
(158,000)	Zhou Hei Ya International Holdings Co Ltd '144A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,755	65,300	Indofood Sukses Makmur Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	2,098
(20 100)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times	Merriii Lyrich	3,733	2,702,000	Media Nusantara	Morgan Stanley	2,090
(20,100)	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(7,641)	2,702,000	Citra Tbk PT	HSBC	45,704
(14,300)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times		, , ,	106,700	Media Nusantara		
	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(5,431)		Citra Tbk PT	JP Morgan	1,798
(25,500)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times	Marrier Otrack	(5.400)	4,433,100	Media Nusantara	Maria Otrada	04.44
146,000	Electric Co Ltd 'H' Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(5,488) (2,377)	267,000	Citra Tbk PT Surya Citra Media Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley HSBC	64,147 (1,446
	Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,207)	37,500	Surya Citra Media Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(208
	Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	83	28,500	Surya Citra Media Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	322
	Zoomlion Heavy Industry	,		199,300	Telekomunikasi Indonesia		
	Science and Technology				Persero Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	5,886
1 251 000	Co Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,174	16,800	Tower Bersama	LICDO	007
1,351,000	Zoomlion Heavy Industry Science and Technology			24,000	Infrastructure Tbk PT Tower Bersama	HSBC	697
	Co Ltd 'A'	HSBC	111,525	24,000	Infrastructure Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	867
774,800	Zoomlion Heavy Industry		,	64,900	United Tractors Tbk PT	HSBC	(6,657
	Science and Technology			12,300	United Tractors Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(1,539
	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	23,068	115,200	United Tractors Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	11,092
58,200	, ,			94,400	Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	1,691
	Science and Technology Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	1,731				
932,000	Zoomlion Heavy Industry	or worgan	1,701				178,947
,	Science and Technology				Malaysia		
	Co Ltd 'H'	Morgan Stanley	20,691	391,500	AirAsia Group Bhd	HSBC	27.465
600	ZTE Corp 'H'	HSBC	(315)	2,200	AirAsia Group Bhd	JP Morgan	154
800 14,120	ZTE Corp 'H' ZTE Corp 'H'	JP Morgan Bank of America	(421)	140,300	AirAsia Group Bhd	Morgan Stanley	13,638
14,120	ZTE COIP TI	Merrill Lynch	(7,057)	200,000	Astro Malaysia Holdings Bhd	HSBC	(672
9,400	ZTE Corp 'H'	Morgan Stanley	(2,063)	43,400	Astro Malaysia Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(146
	•	,	(2,150,920)	227,900 (300)	Astro Malaysia Holdings Bhd British American Tobacco	Morgan Stanley	5,363
			(2,100,020)	(300)	Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	318
	Indonesia			(27,300)	Econpile Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(357
360,500	Adaro Energy Tbk PT	HSBC	3,501	33,100	Genting Bhd	HSBC	(4,18
282,100	Adaro Energy Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	1,610	15,300	Genting Bhd	JP Morgan	(1,933
15,600 29,400	AKR Corporindo Tbk PT Astra International Tbk PT	HSBC HSBC	(266) 127	485,300 411,200	Genting Bhd Genting Malaysia Bhd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	364 (8,079
3,000	Astra International Tbk PT	JP Morgan	11	49,400	Genting Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	(1,327
473,800	Astra International Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	18,978	34,700	Genting Malaysia Bhd	Morgan Stanley	552
20,500	Bank Mandiri Persero Tbk PT	HSBC	232	(1,100)	Genting Plantations Bhd	HSBC	17
16,500	Bank Mandiri Persero Tbk PT	JP Morgan	178	(35,100)	Genting Plantations Bhd	JP Morgan	540
41,000	Bank Mandiri Persero Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	1,442	(19,000)	Genting Plantations Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(403
214,600	Bank Rakyat Indonesia Persero Tbk PT	HSBC	(1,704)	50	George Kent Malaysia BHD*	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
94,200	Bank Rakyat Indonesia	1000	(1,704)	(13,000)	HAP Seng Consolidated Bhd	JP Morgan	(65
,=00	Persero Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(777)	(8,300)	Hartalega Holdings Bhd	HSBC	(396
542,400	Bank Rakyat Indonesia	-		(27,400)	Hartalega Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(1,184
	Persero Tbk PT	Morgan Stanley	15,032	(58,500)	Hartalega Holdings Bhd	Morgan Stanley	78
8,600	Gudang Garam Thk PT	HSBC ID Margan	(561)	(47,000)	IJM Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	(428
7,900 5,100	Gudang Garam Tbk PT Gudang Garam Tbk PT	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(1,743) 1,158	(424,800) (616,100)	Inari Amertron Bhd Inari Amertron Bhd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	(14,060 19,623
46,700	Hanjaya Mandala	worgan stanley	1,130	(125,500)	IOI Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	4,332
-,. ••	Sampoerna Tbk PT	JP Morgan	71	(1,300)	IOI Corp Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(26
	•	-		(19,300)	•	HSBC	666

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation) USD
	Malaysia continued				Singapore		
90,500	IOI Properties Group Bhd	HSBC	143	(217,200)	AEM Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	13,319
	Kuala Lumpur Kepong Bhd	JP Morgan	3,810	(14,300)	AEM Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	2,003
	Kuala Lumpur Kepong Bhd	Bank of America		875,100	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(47,133
(0.,200)	rtadia zampai rtopong zita	Merrill Lynch	(4,695)	745,300	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	11,470
(78.400)	Kuala Lumpur Kepong Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(11,488)	(17)		,	,
61,400	MISC Bhd	HSBC	(41)	,	Trust (Reit)*	Morgan Stanley	_
	My EG Services Bhd	JP Morgan	(36)	(38,000)		Morgan Stanley	172
	My EG Services Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(34)	(50,400)	China Sunsine Chemical	,	
	Pentamaster Corp Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(694)		Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	34
(5,500)	Petronas Dagangan Bhd	HSBC	(1,673)	177,200	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,40
500	Petronas Gas Bhd	Morgan Stanley	48	(17,300)	Dairy Farm International		
(4,100)	PPB Group Bhd	HSBC	127		Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	5,88
(42,300)	PPB Group Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(1,413)	(78,300)	Dairy Farm International		
13,700	RHB Bank Bhd	HSBC	(160)		Holdings Ltd	HSBC	7,04
5,100	RHB Bank Bhd	JP Morgan	(59)	(26,700)	Dairy Farm International		
22,200	RHB Bank Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(298)		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	2,28
353,800	Sime Darby Bhd	Morgan Stanley	12,467	15,400	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(28,85
14,000	Sime Darby Bhd	HSBC	158	15,700	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,83
348,100	Sime Darby Bhd	JP Morgan	3,923		ESR (Reit)	HSBC	44
(7,400)	Sime Darby Plantation Bhd	JP Morgan	815	(1,032,900)		JP Morgan	1,478
	Sime Darby Plantation Bhd	Morgan Stanley	1,103		ESR (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	5,42
	Sime Darby Property Bhd	JP Morgan	333		Ezion Holdings Ltd*	Morgan Stanley	
	Sime Darby Property Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(2,137)	30,400	Frasers Centrepoint Trust		
211,900	Supermax Corp Bhd	HSBC	5,300		(Reit)	HSBC	25
135,700		JP Morgan	3,394	14,600	Frasers Centrepoint Trust		
185,000	Supermax Corp Bhd	Morgan Stanley	(1,845)		(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(7
8,900	Telekom Malaysia Bhd	Morgan Stanley	1,927	942	Frasers Centrepoint Trust		
	Top Glove Corp Bhd	Morgan Stanley	19		(Reit)	HSBC	4
	Top Glove Corp Bhd	HSBC	(1,949)	452	Frasers Centrepoint Trust		_
	Top Glove Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	(215)		(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	2:
5,800	Westports Holdings Bhd	HSBC	427	676,700	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,84)
5,300	Westports Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	102	75,900	Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(30,36)
7,300	Westports Holdings Bhd	Morgan Stanley	516	9,500	Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,91
			47,728	7,800	Keppel (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(5:
				403,000	Keppel DC (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	6,070
	Philippines			32,000	Keppel DC (Reit)	HSBC	12
27,600	Ayala Land Inc	Bank of America		168,100	Keppel Infrastructure Trust (Unit)	HCDC	(70
	•	Merrill Lynch	6,558	7 100	Keppel Infrastructure	HSBC	(70)
48,400	Ayala Land Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,754	7,100	Trust (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	/11
1,480	Globe Telecom Inc	HSBC	4,979	983,100	Mapletree Commercial	Morgan Stanley	(18
205	Globe Telecom Inc	JP Morgan	628	903,100	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(52,64)
9,540	Globe Telecom Inc	Morgan Stanley	41,310	1,112,000	Mapletree Commercial	повс	(32,04)
20,930	International Container			1,112,000	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(23,408
	Terminal Services Inc	JP Morgan	97	20,700	Mapletree Industrial	Worgan Stanley	(23,400
187,860	International Container			20,700	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	218
	Terminal Services Inc	HSBC	1,732	58,500	Mapletree Industrial	ПОВС	211
76,090	International Container			00,000	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	1,279
	Terminal Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,375	(19 900)	Mapletree Logistics	morgan otanioy	1,21
9,730	Manila Electric Co	HSBC	857	(10,000)	Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(1
11,790	Manila Electric Co	JP Morgan	648	(9,300)	Mapletree Logistics	morgan otanioy	(.
320	Manila Electric Co	Bank of America		(0,000)	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	399
		Merrill Lynch	168	(1 700)	Mapletree Logistics	11000	00.
1,120	Manila Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	271	( -, )	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	2.
342,000	Megaworld Corp	HSBC	5,391	9,900	Oversea-Chinese Banking	g	_
69,000	Megaworld Corp	JP Morgan	2,184	0,000	Corp Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,14
28,000	Megaworld Corp	Morgan Stanley	7,851	(90,600)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	HSBC	13,89
8,410	PLDT Inc	HSBC	16,714	(34,600)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	95
2,885	PLDT Inc	JP Morgan	5,421	(62,900)	Sembcorp Marine Ltd	JP Morgan	9,62
32,235	PLDT Inc	Morgan Stanley	23,579	(55,600)	Sembcorp Marine Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,00
239,800	Robinsons Land Corp	Morgan Stanley	8,818	106,000	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(9,70
35,100	Robinsons Land Corp	HSBC	1,430	(2,300)	Singapore Post Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1
1,800	Robinsons Land Corp	JP Morgan	70	3,600	United Overseas Bank Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,65
9,660	SM Investments Corp	HSBC	(2,723)	101,000	Yangzijiang Shipbuilding	. 5	(=,00
2,910	SM Investments Corp	JP Morgan	(1,641)	,	Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,878
7,380	SM Investments Corp	Morgan Stanley	4,506		<b>3</b>	J: :	
(5,270)	Universal Robina Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,140)				(137,862
			144,837				

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	South Korea				South Korea continued		
	ADTechnology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	112	5,896	Hana Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,390)
	ADTechnology Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,013	12,613	Hana Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	(0.004)
	Aekyung Industrial Co Ltd Aekyung Industrial Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	254 587	(1.750)	Llana Matariala Inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,381)
, ,	AeroSpace Technology of	Bank of America	367	(1,759) (643)	Hana Materials Inc Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	404 2,363
(2,700)	Korea Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,752	(2,293)	Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	JP Morgan	8,419
(210)	AeroSpace Technology of		_,	(4,696)	Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,943
. ,	Korea Inc	Morgan Stanley	252	(5,587)	Hanjin Kal Corp	JP Morgan	(19,981)
1,898	AfreecaTV Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,862)	(4,194)	Hanjin Kal Corp	Morgan Stanley	(440)
	AJ Rent A Car Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	111		Hanjin Transportation Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(387)
	AK Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,913)	(10)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	HSBC	230
1,054	Amorepacific Corp Asia Paper Manufacturing	Morgan Stanley	(9,881)	(307)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	JP Morgan	7,049
(204)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	160	(218)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	508
(2,387)		Morgan Stanley	44	(364)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(220)
	BGF Co Ltd	JP Morgan	451	(90)	Hanmi Science Co Itd	HSBC	442
` ,	BGF Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	10,489		Hanmi Science Co Itd	JP Morgan	15,784
5,617	Binggrae Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,581)	627	Hans Biomed Corp	Morgan Stanley	471
	Biosolution Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,035	1,217	HDC Hyundai Development	,	
	Caregen Co Ltd**	JP Morgan	11,947		Co-Engineering &		
	Caregen Co Ltd**	Morgan Stanley	517		Construction	HSBC	(3,253)
24,039	Cell Biotech Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(15,379)	1,053	Hotel Shilla Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,354)
(317)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,149	(1,769)	HS Industries Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	108
1,496	Celltrion Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,094	(787) 286	HS Industries Co Ltd Hugel Inc	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	889 2,207
13,577	Cheil Worldwide Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,082	(2,216)	Hwaseung Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(172)
181	CJ Corp	HSBC	(2,606)	(2,240)	Hwaseung Enterprise Co Ltd	Bank of America	(112)
26	CJ Corp (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(529)	(, -,	3	Merrill Lynch	(1,079)
14,904	CJ Hello Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,836)	(1,245)	Hwaseung Enterprise Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(496)
	CJ Logistics Corp	JP Morgan	(5,204)	2,020	Hyosung Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,486)
	Cowell Fashion Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	5,830	2,556	Hyundai Engineering &		0.070
943	Cowell Fashion Co Ltd Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	203 (251)	6 026	Construction Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,979
	Daemyung Corp CO LTD	Morgan Stanley	3,598	6,026 2,280	Hyundai Glovis Co Ltd Hyundai Mobis Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	51,959 12,198
2,718	Daesang Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,608)	5,365	Hyundai Motor Co	Morgan Stanley	34,795
6,134	Daewoo Engineering &	. 5	(	1,325	Hyundai Motor Co (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	8,164
	Construction Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(138)	(84)	Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd	HSBC	111
(1,794)	•	Morgan Stanley	(187)	(8,595)	Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd	JP Morgan	11,359
, ,	Dentium Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,024		Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	493
	DIO Corp	JP Morgan	93	2,627	Hyundai Steel Co	Morgan Stanley	(62)
(2,275) 635	DIO Corp Dong-A ST Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,499 618	3,646	i-SENS Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,729
13.808	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	18,628	(1,701)	Iljin Materials Co Ltd Iljin Materials Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(525) 1,148
50,566	Doosan Heavy Industries	Worgan Gtanley	10,020	(146)	InBody Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(398)
,	& Construction Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	9,792		InBody Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(758)
24,955	Doosan Infracore Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,497	15,774	Industrial Bank of Korea	Bank of America	
, ,	DoubleUGames Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,122)			Merrill Lynch	(1,674)
	DoubleUGames Co Ltd	JP Morgan	768	756	Industrial Bank of Korea	Morgan Stanley	(48)
(5,315) 335	DoubleUGames Co Ltd Douzone Bizon Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	16,844	(2,032)	InnoWireless Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,145)
	Ecopro Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	32 1,047	3,202	IS Dongseo Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,059
. ,	Ecopro Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(21)	(2,672)	5 5 5	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	(99) 1,224
	EM-Tech Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(779)	(2,664)	JYP Entertainment Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,574
	Eo Technics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	87	471	Kakao Corp	Morgan Stanley	(316)
. ,	Eone Diagnomics Genome			(4,357)	Kangwon Land Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,478)
	Center Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	45	26,220	KB Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	
	Eugene Corp	JP Morgan	8,810			Merrill Lynch	(52,560)
	Eugene Corp	Morgan Stanley	615	707	KEPCO Plant Service &	Mannag Otto	7/-
` ,	Eugene Technology Co Ltd Eugene Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	1,429 497	010	Engineering Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	715 248
	F&F Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	16,048	918 12,308	Kginicis Co Ltd Kia Motors Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	248 (17,854)
	F&F Co Ltd	JP Morgan	543	(2,896)	Koh Young Technology Inc	JP Morgan	10,835
	Foosung Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,454	(574)	Koh Young Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	500
	· ·	Morgan Stanley	6,306	(652)	Kolmar Korea Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(250)
(33,023)	Foosung Co Ltd	Bank of America		(737)	Kolon Life Science Inc	HSBC	6,299
.=	0 "1	Merrill Lynch	18,158	(1,273)	Kolon Life Science Inc	JP Morgan	10,877
(302)	Gamevil Inc	Bank of America		(1,838)	Kolon Life Science Inc	Morgan Stanley	10,340
4.007	GS Engineering 9	Merrill Lynch	427	8,423	Korea Electric Power Corp	HSBC	(16,490)
	GS Engineering &			311	Korea Investment Holdings		
1,987	Construction Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,283		Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	462

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	South Karas continued				South Karas continued		
(47)	South Korea continued Korea Line Corp	HSBC	(21)	(2.050)	South Korea continued Sam Chun Dang Pharm		
` ,	Korea Line Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,643)	(2,059)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	12,374
(6,523)	Korea Line Corp	Bank of America	(0,040)	(422)	Sam Chun Dang Pharm	or worgan	12,014
(=,==)		Merrill Lynch	(4,141)	( /	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	382
13,676	Korea United Pharm Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,210	(26)	Sam Chun Dang Pharm		
254 836	Korea Zinc Co Ltd KT&G Corp	Morgan Stanley	909 431	(96)	Co Ltd Samsung Biologics	HSBC	56
	Kumho Industrial Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(3,017)	(00)	Co Ltd '144A'	HSBC	252
(537)	Kumho Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(442)	(185)	Samsung Biologics	ПОВО	202
3,261	Kumho Petrochemical	J.	,		Co Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	538
()	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	6,749	(375)	Samsung Biologics		
(6,252) (1,557)	Kumho Tire Co Inc L&F Co Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	3,924	3,194	Co Ltd '144A' Samsung C&T Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	1,091 (8,667)
(1,557)	LAF CO Liu	Merrill Lynch	1,374	126,309	Samsung Electronics	Bank of America	
(6,654)	L&F Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(8,901)	120,000	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(13,846)
23,721	LF Corp	Morgan Stanley	(20,117)	14,537	Samsung Electronics	,	, , ,
3,163	LG Display Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,675)	44.40=	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(11,439)
11,152 3,453	LG Electronics Inc LG Electronics Inc (Pref)	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	52,709 5,517	14,467	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(1,681)
888	LG Household & Health	Worgan Stanley	3,317	1,531	Samsung Engineering	Morgan Stanley	(1,001)
333	Care Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,300)	.,	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(244)
201	LG Household & Health	,	, ,	5,921	Samsung Fire & Marine	,	, ,
	Care Ltd (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	1,901		Insurance Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(27,407)
4,934	LG International Corp LG Uplus Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,116)	14,503	Samsung Life Insurance Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,819
	Lock&Lock Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(13,212) 96	(16)	Samsung SDI Co Ltd	HSBC	(85)
	LOTTE Fine Chemical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	8,204		Samsung SDI Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(193)
499	LOTTE Himart Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(240)	(349)	Samsung SDI Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,747)
709	LOTTE Himart Co Ltd	Bank of America		2,758	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	HSBC	(21,807)
200	Latta Channing Call td	Merrill Lynch	(347)	109	Samsung Securities Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	88 94
380 (870)	Lotte Shopping Co Ltd Lutronic Corp	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(547) 281	(39)	Samyang Foods Co Ltd Seegene Inc	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	58,575
661	Mando Corp	Morgan Stanley	(554)	(137)	•	Morgan Stanley	282
	Meerecompany Inc	JP Morgan	699	1,661	Seoul Semiconductor Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	881
	Meerecompany Inc	Morgan Stanley	(41)	(1,416)	Shindaeyang Paper Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,144
6,365	Meritz Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(328)	23,004	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(29,341)
8,104	Meritz Securities Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	146	899	Shinsegae International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22,252)
(137)	Mirae Asset Daewoo	,		2,165	SK Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(11,962)
	Co Ltd (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	3	5,157	SK Hynix Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,064)
2,265 9,071	NAVER Corp Neowiz	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(2,475)	1,194	SK Hynix Inc	Bank of America	
(197)	NEPES Corp	JP Morgan	3,284 351	684	SK Telecom Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(9,365) (1,180)
(1,586)	NEPES Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,620	(747)	SKCKOLONPI Inc	JP Morgan	1,752
(593)	Netmarble Corp '144A'	JP Morgan	7,130	(4,077)	SKCKOLONPI Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,413)
(966)	Netmarble Corp '144A'	Morgan Stanley	646	(2,285)		Morgan Stanley	(6,752)
7,725	NICE Information Service Co Ltd	HSBC	909	595	SMCore Inc SPC Samlip Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	152 (6,648)
778	Orion Corp/Republic	ПОВО	303		Sung Kwang Bend Co Ltd	JP Morgan	116
	of Korea	HSBC	(10,958)	(5,957)	Sung Kwang Bend Co Ltd	Bank of America	
44	Ottogi Corp	Morgan Stanley	(396)			Merrill Lynch	3,358
	Pan Ocean Co Ltd Pan Ocean Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(509) 292	(1,329)	Suprema Inc Taekwang Industrial Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(446) (1.949)
	Pan Ocean Co Ltd Pan Ocean Co Ltd	JP Morgan	292 19		Taekwang Industrial Co Ltd Taeyoung Engineering	worgan stanley	(1,949)
36,176	Partron Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(21,858)	(3,333)	& Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,629)
(212)		JP Morgan	(3,379)	(1,891)	Taeyoung Engineering	· ·	
(1,234)	Pearl Abyss Corp	Bank of America	(45.000)	(4.400)	& Construction Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,059)
(1,077)	Peptron Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(15,392) 690	1,992	TK Corp Viatron Technologies Inc	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	1,394 (388)
(1,577)	Peptron Inc	JP Morgan	2,352		Webzen Inc	JP Morgan	1,889
1,737	Posco International Corp	Morgan Stanley	6,434	, ,	WiSoL Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(456)
4,931	Posco International Corp	Bank of America		5,479	Woongjin Thinkbig Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(622)
0.007	Deces International Com-	Merrill Lynch	(12,232)	16,811	Woori Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,768)
3,227 6,451	Posco International Corp Power Logics Co Ltd	HSBC Morgan Stanley	761 3,890		Woory Industrial Co Ltd Y G-1 Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	(152) 598
(2,154)	RFHIC Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,632		Y G-1 Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	293
(592)	Robostar Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	625	1,102	Yellow Balloon Tour Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,450)
1,196	S&T Motiv Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	5,186	(13)		HSBC	(36)
	S-Oil Corp S-Oil Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	727 3,231		Yuhan Corp Yuhan Corp	JP Morgan	(33)
(034)	U-OII OUID	or worgan	3,231	(102)	runan corp	Morgan Stanley	(414)
(6.244)	S-Oil Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,864)				21,037

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Taiwan				Taiwan continued		
19,000	Accton Technology Corp	HSBC	(1,545)	(1,000)	Darfon Electronics Corp	HSBC	163
3,000	Accton Technology Corp	Morgan Stanley	308	96,000	Delta Electronics Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,174
(2,000)	Advanced Wireless	HODO	500	32,000	Delta Electronics Inc	HSBC	(16,700)
(50,000)	Semiconductor Co	HSBC	509	20,000	Delta Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	(10,421)
(50,000)	Advanced Wireless Semiconductor Co	ID Margan	12.704	53,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	HSBC	(9,093)
(01 000)	Advanced Wireless	JP Morgan	12,704	5,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(857)
(91,000)	Semiconductor Co	Margan Stanlay	(5,504)	30,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(112)
78,000	Advantech Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	30,199	12,000	eMemory Technology Inc eMemory Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,549
2,000	Advantech Co Ltd	JP Morgan	402	4,000 2,000	eMemory Technology Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(932) (462)
1,000	Advantech Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	680	255,000	Eva Airways Corp	HSBC	(2,731)
,	Apex International Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,016	84,000	Eva Airways Corp	JP Morgan	154
103,000	Asia Cement Corp	HSBC	1,459	34,000	Eva Airways Corp	Morgan Stanley	(142)
74,000	Asia Cement Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,592	27,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	HSBC	(20,312)
246,000	AU Optronics Corp	HSBC	(11,574)	3,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,253)
44,000	AU Optronics Corp	Morgan Stanley	(125)	65,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(43,276)
4,000	Bioteque Corp	Morgan Stanley	540	(60,000)		3	( -, -,
(39,000)	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	18,425	, , ,	& Fibre Corp	JP Morgan	1,173
22,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	(13,565)	(54,000)	Formosa Chemicals	· ·	
4,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,464)		& Fibre Corp	Morgan Stanley	(469)
328,760	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,554)	(1,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	244
	Charoen Pokphand Enterprise	JP Morgan	147	(49,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	11,953
(11,000)	Charoen Pokphand Enterprise	Morgan Stanley	187	(95,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,116)
(17,000)	Charoen Pokphand Enterprise	HSBC	(750)	(3,000)	Foxsemicon Integrated		
(215,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber Industry				Technology Inc	JP Morgan	2,101
	Co Ltd	HSBC	9,960	(4,000)	GCS Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	153
(102,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber Industry	10.14	4 700	(48,000)	Gemtek Technology Corp	HSBC	3,751
(400,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,703	(10,000)	Gemtek Technology Corp	JP Morgan	780
(429,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber Industry	Bank of America		(7,000)	General Interface Solution		(222)
(100 000)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(6,163)	(0.000)	Holding Ltd	JP Morgan	(860)
(160,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber Industry Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	767	(6,000)	General Interface Solution	Managa Chamlan	(4.450)
91,000	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	HSBC	(7,794)	10.000	Holding Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,150)
30,000	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,557)	10,000 38,000	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,568)
350,000	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	34,865	3,000	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	(5,387) (767)
	Chilisin Electronics Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,050	(30,000)	Gold Circuit Electronics Ltd	JP Morgan	716
	Chilisin Electronics Corp	HSBC	470	(73,000)	Gold Circuit Electronics Ltd	Morgan Stanley	401
	Chilisin Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	469	(24,000)	Grand Pacific Petrochemical	JP Morgan	1,249
	Chin-Poon Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	3,355	(136,000)	Grand Pacific Petrochemical	Morgan Stanley	2,131
	Chin-Poon Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,993	(2,000)	Hannstar Board Corp	HSBC	(63)
(36,000)	Chin-Poon Industrial Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	306	(6,000)	Hannstar Board Corp	JP Morgan	(257)
(886,000)	China Airlines Ltd	JP Morgan	652	(200,000)	Hannstar Board Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,309)
(47,000)	China Airlines Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(372)	(42,000)	Hiwin Technologies Corp	Morgan Stanley	9,322
	China General Plastics Corp	JP Morgan	1,920	(22,000)	Hiwin Technologies Corp	JP Morgan	27,185
(349,040)	China General Plastics Corp	Bank of America		51,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	HSBC	(10,683)
		Merrill Lynch	5,706	1,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	JP Morgan	(209)
	China General Plastics Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,102)	88,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,906
40,000	China Life Insurance		// ===:	143,000	Hon Hai Precision Industry		
05.000	Co Ltd/Taiwan	HSBC	(1,535)		Co Ltd	HSBC	(59,235)
35,000	China Life Insurance	ID Margar	(4.000)	17,000	Hon Hai Precision Industry	ID M	/= .c=:
400.000	Co Ltd/Taiwan	JP Morgan	(1,339)	70.000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(7,485)
409,000	China Life Insurance Co Ltd/Taiwan	Margan Stanlay	(1.062)	70,000	Hon Hai Precision Industry	Managa Chamlan	(507)
(53,000)	China Petrochemical	Morgan Stanley	(1,962)	(2,000)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(567)
(55,000)	Development Corp	Morgan Stanley	40	(2,000)	Hota Industrial	ID Margan	777
(134 000)	China Petrochemical	Worgan Stanley	40	(13,000)	Manufacturing Co Ltd Hota Industrial	JP Morgan	777
(104,000)	Development Corp	JP Morgan	1,951	(13,000)	Manufacturing Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(85)
193,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	HSBC	(94,154)	(5.000)	· ·	JP Morgan	(4)
5,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(2,437)	(3,000)	Hsin Kuang Steel Co Ltd	HSBC	(2)
150,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,275)	(10,000)		JP Morgan	708
3,000	Chlitina Holding Ltd	HSBC	(799)	3,000	Innolux Corp	HSBC	(197)
	Chroma ATE Inc	Morgan Stanley	329	98,000	Innolux Corp	Morgan Stanley	417
(21,000)		JP Morgan	14,492	(84,000)	International CSRC	. ე ೨	
	Chung Hung Steel Corp	Morgan Stanley	99	(= 1,000)	Investment Holdings Co	Morgan Stanley	(720)
(12,000)	Chung Hung Steel Corp	JP Morgan	321	(13,000)	International CSRC	J	()
	Chunghwa Precision	Bank of America		` ,,	Investment Holdings Co	JP Morgan	1,840
,	Test Tech Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	5,571	(23,000)	· ·	Morgan Stanley	73
(19,044)	Cub Elecparts Inc	Bank of America		6,000	ITEQ Corp	HSBC	(4,660)
		Merrill Lynch	9,786	2,000	ITEQ Corp	JP Morgan	(1,552)
(7,000)	Darfon Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	531	6,000	ITEQ Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,195)
	Darfon Electronics Corp	Morgan Stanley	(145)				

H-la"	Description	Count	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11,440	Description	Count	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Taiwan continued				Taiwan continued		
(8,000)	Jentech Precision Industrial		(0.004)	9,000	Realtek Semiconductor Corp	JP Morgan	(10,003)
477.000	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,621)	235,000	Realtek Semiconductor Corp	Morgan Stanley	(85,078)
177,000 347,000	King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(1,713) (41,849)	(315,200)	Ruentex Development Co Ltd Ruentex Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	(1,638) 2,131
3,000	King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(361)	(15,600) (89,000)	Ruentex Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	12,122
	Kinsus Interconnect	or worgan	(301)	(187,200)	Ruentex Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,051
(2,000)	Technology Corp	JP Morgan	112	(1,000)	Samebest Co Ltd	JP Morgan	855
(2,000)	Kinsus Interconnect	3.		(3,000)	Silergy Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,706
	Technology Corp	HSBC	22	(19,000)	Silergy Corp	Bank of America	
(54,000)	Kinsus Interconnect					Merrill Lynch	27,065
(40.000)	Technology Corp	Morgan Stanley	(884)	28,000	Simplo Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	(33,410)
(12,000)	LandMark Optoelectronics	ID Massas	24.024	13,000	Simple Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,493)
(14 000)	Corp LandMark Optoelectronics	JP Morgan	21,631	11,000 (3,000)	Simplo Technology Co Ltd Simula Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley HSBC	2,609 422
(14,000)	Corp	Morgan Stanley	655	(3,000)	0,	JP Morgan	279
1,000	Largan Precision Co Ltd	HSBC	(34,381)	(18,000)	Simula Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	438
1,000	Largan Precision Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(34,356)	7,000	Sinbon Electronics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(715)
6,000	Largan Precision Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(61,421)	13,000	Sinbon Electronics Co Ltd	HSBC	(4,559)
(1,000)	Machvision Inc	Morgan Stanley	(324)	(1,000)	Speed Tech Corp	HSBC	189
(5,000)	Macronix International	Morgan Stanley	(93)		Speed Tech Corp	JP Morgan	774
4,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,043)		Speed Tech Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,064)
7,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,092)		St Shine Optical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,528)
5,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,299)	4,000	Standard Foods Corp	Morgan Stanley	567
60,000 81,000	MediaTek Inc MediaTek Inc	Morgan Stanley HSBC	43,452 36,889	(13,000)	Sunonwealth Electric  Machine Industry Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(385)
5,000	MediaTek Inc	JP Morgan	(937)	(12 000)	TA Chen Stainless Pipe	HSBC	318
(2,000)	Micro-Star International	or worgan	(301)		TA Chen Stainless Pipe	JP Morgan	919
(=,000)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(265)		•	Morgan Stanley	5,270
61,000	Mirle Automation Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,413)	(17,000)	Taiflex Scientific Co Ltd	HSBC	5,389
2,000	Mirle Automation Corp	HSBC	(273)	(130,000)	Taiflex Scientific Co Ltd	JP Morgan	41,176
52,000	Mirle Automation Corp	JP Morgan	(7,093)	(75,000)	Taiflex Scientific Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,760
(239,000)	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	JP Morgan	4,938	(19,000)	TaiMed Biologics Inc	JP Morgan	11,082
(16,000)	Nanya Technology Corp	HSBC	2,927	(15,000)	TaiMed Biologics Inc	Morgan Stanley	139
(83,000) (85,000)	Nanya Technology Corp Nanya Technology Corp	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	15,154 (1,806)	2,000 15,000	Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd Taiwan Semiconductor	HSBC	(1)
32,000	Novatek Microelectronics	Morgan Stanley	(1,000)	15,000	Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	(14,400)
32,000	Corp	HSBC	(55,048)	48,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	HODO	(14,400)
25,000	Novatek Microelectronics	11000	(00,010)	10,000	Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(46,016)
,	Corp	JP Morgan	(42,978)	205,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	Bank of America	, , ,
174,000	Novatek Microelectronics	· ·	, , ,		Manufacturing Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(114,285)
	Corp	Morgan Stanley	(59,859)	393,000	Taiwan Semiconductor		
(3,000)	OptoTech Corp	JP Morgan	(42)		Manufacturing Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(32,404)
(4,000)	Pan Jit International Inc	JP Morgan	176	(5,000)	Tatung Co Ltd	JP Morgan	88
1,000 1,000	Parade Technologies Ltd Parade Technologies Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(2,174)	(4,000) 1,448	Tatung Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley HSBC	171
7,000	Parade Technologies Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,172) (2,114)	2,448	TCI Co Ltd TCI Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(49) (76)
(13,000)	Pegatron Corp	JP Morgan	1,314	9,240	TCI Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	862
(1,000)	Pegatron Corp	HSBC	(12)	75,000	Teco Electric and	g	
(137,000)	Pegatron Corp	Bank of America			Machinery Co Ltd	HSBC	(128)
	-	Merrill Lynch	1,053	20,000	Teco Electric and		
(41,000)	Pegatron Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,159)		Machinery Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(32)
9,000	PharmaEngine Inc	Morgan Stanley	(824)	223,000	Teco Electric and		
9,000	PharmaEngine Inc	HSBC	(4,937)	(4.000)	Machinery Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,962
15,000	PharmaEngine Inc	JP Morgan	(8,219)	(4,000)	Tong Yang Industry Co Ltd Tong Yang Industry Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	34
639,000 38,000	Pou Chen Corp Pou Chen Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	(33,870) (2,007)	(19,000) (175,000)	Tong Yang Industry Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	156 (2,264)
190,000	Pou Chen Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,659)	9,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(449)
90,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(12,700)	7,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,609)
13,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	HSBC	(5,639)	27,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(6,194)
3,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,300)	19,000	Tripod Technology Corp	HSBC	(437)
108,000	Quanta Computer Inc	HSBC	(6,972)	3,000	Tripod Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(67)
39,000	Quanta Computer Inc	JP Morgan	(2,506)	304,000	Tripod Technology Corp	Morgan Stanley	52,892
393,000	Quanta Computer Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,356	193,000	Uni-President Enterprises		
179,000	Radiant Opto-Electronics	LICEC	(44.070)	0.000	Corp	HSBC	19,423
2 000	Corp	HSBC	(41,873)	2,000	Uni-President Enterprises	ID Morece	202
3,000	Radiant Opto-Electronics	JP Morgan	(697)	291,000	Corp Uni-President Enterprises	JP Morgan	202
219,000	Corp Radiant Opto-Electronics	or worgan	(097)	291,000	Corp	Morgan Stanley	15,027
0,000	•	Morgan Stanley	(32,700)	240,000	Unimicron Technology Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,283)
	Corp	Worgan Otanicv					

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Doscription	- Journal party	- 000	Holding	Description	Counterparty	000
	Taiwan continued		,,		Thailand continued		
	Unimicron Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(13,863)	867,900	Home Product Center PCL	Morgan Stanley	6,961
	United Microelectronics Corp Visual Photonics Epitaxy	HSBC	(58)	(51,100) (135,500)	Indorama Ventures PCL Jasmine International PCL	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(1,269) (1,932)
(0,000)	Co Ltd	HSBC	1,245	147,000	Major Cineplex Group PCL	HSBC	2,952
(16,000)	Visual Photonics Epitaxy			358,300	Major Cineplex Group PCL	JP Morgan	22,209
(04.000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6,634	217,600	Major Cineplex Group PCL	Bank of America	0.050
(21,000)	Visual Photonics Epitaxy Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(162)	545,100	Major Cineplex Group PCL	Merrill Lynch	6,650 269
7 000	Voltronic Power Technology	Morgan Stanley	(102)	(134,200)	Minor International PCL	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(7,234)
.,000	Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,438)	(724,800)	Minor International PCL	Bank of America	(,,_0,,)
6,000	Voltronic Power Technology					Merrill Lynch	(144,877)
2.000	Corp	HSBC	(5,744)	12,000	PTT Exploration	Margan Stanlay	(1.442)
2,000	Voltronic Power Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(1,113)	18,900	& Production PCL PTT Exploration	Morgan Stanley	(1,443)
(1.000)	Wafer Works Corp	HSBC	198	10,300	& Production PCL	HSBC	(1,721)
	Wafer Works Corp	JP Morgan	1,785	2,900	PTT Exploration		( , ,
	Wafer Works Corp	Morgan Stanley	418		& Production PCL	JP Morgan	(410)
,		HSBC	(12,926)	55,000	PTT Exploration & Production PCL	Bank of America	(F 470)
,	Wistron Corp Wistron Corp	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(8,792) (17,909)	18,600	Ratch Group PCL	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(5,479) 68
	Wistron NeWeb Corp	HSBC	(17,505)	14,300	Sino-Thai Engineering	ПОВО	00
	Wistron NeWeb Corp	JP Morgan	(2,008)	,	& Construction PCL	JP Morgan	(2)
	Wistron NeWeb Corp	Morgan Stanley	(502)	363,900	Sino-Thai Engineering	Bank of America	105 505
. , ,	Wiwynn Corp WT Microelectronics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley JP Morgan	16,466	617,700	& Construction PCL Sino-Thai Engineering	Merrill Lynch	135,505
	WT Microelectronics Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,323 (87)	017,700	& Construction PCL	Morgan Stanley	565
. , ,	Yuanta Financial Holding		(-1)	231,900	Sino-Thai Engineering		
	Co Ltd	HSBC	(10,743)		& Construction PCL	HSBC	(587)
20,000	Yuanta Financial Holding	ID Morgon	(202)	(29,300)	Thai Oil PCL	Morgan Stanley	644
2,877,000	Co Ltd Yuanta Financial Holding	JP Morgan	(283)	11,600	Total Access Communication PCL	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	612
2,017,000	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	19,397	(555)	True Corp PCL	Bank of America	012
		,	(798,554)		·	Merrill Lynch	-
					True Corp PCL	Morgan Stanley	-
	Thailand			126,700 89,000	TTW PCL TTW PCL	HSBC JP Morgan	3,843 2,807
	AP Thailand PCL	HSBC	918	1,319,300	TTW PCL	Bank of America	2,007
,	AP Thailand PCL AP Thailand PCL	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,948)	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	204,592
21,200	AF Malland FCL	Merrill Lynch	1,892	527,000	TTW PCL	Morgan Stanley	8,643
15,600	AP Thailand PCL	Morgan Stanley	84				283,265
	Bangchak Corp PCL	Morgan Stanley	(125)				
	Banpu PCL Banpu PCL	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(604)	1,162	United States 58.com Inc ADR	Bank of America	
	BTS Group Holdings PCL	Morgan Stanley	(1,539) 4	1,102	30.COM INCADR	Merrill Lynch	(3,125)
	Central Pattana PCL	JP Morgan	50	696	58.com Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	944
	Central Pattana PCL	Morgan Stanley	4,423	5,499	Alibaba Group Holding		
27,000	Charoen Pokphand Foods	LICDO	(20)	20.027	Ltd ADR	HSBC	(157,932)
609,400	PCL Charoen Pokphand	HSBC	(26)	26,237	Alibaba Group Holding Ltd ADR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(709,353)
333, .33	Foods PCL	JP Morgan	18,070	14,906	Alibaba Group Holding		(, 55,555)
18,800	Charoen Pokphand	Bank of America			Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(101,852)
F4 400	Foods PCL	Merrill Lynch	(19)	(10,849)	ASE Technology Holding	LIODO	4.557
51,400	Charoen Pokphand Foods PCL	Morgan Stanley	1,217	(46.716)	Co Ltd ADR ASE Technology Holding	HSBC	4,557
70,200	CK Power PCL	Bank of America		(40,710)	Co Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	7,474
-,		Merrill Lynch	539	1,840	AU Optronics Corp ADR	Morgan Stanley	<sup>′</sup> 91
44,300	CK Power PCL	Morgan Stanley	494	1,197	Autohome Inc ADR	Bank of America	
			(58)	153	Autohomo Ino ADD	Merrill Lynch	(20,856) (605)
11,400	CK Power PCL	HSBC	4 000		Autohome Inc ADR		
11,400 39,300	CP ALL PCL	HSBC	4,900 865			Morgan Stanley HSBC	, ,
11,400 39,300 6,300			865	1,339 5,123	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley HSBC Bank of America	(65,732)
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch	865 6,149	1,339 5,123	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(65,732) (199,180)
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	865 6,149 5,511	1,339 5,123 3,564	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191)
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800 15,700	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL Electricity Generating PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley HSBC	865 6,149 5,511 1,200	1,339 5,123 3,564 (19)	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR BeiGene Ltd ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191) 245
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800 15,700 3,800	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL Electricity Generating PCL Electricity Generating PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley HSBC Morgan Stanley	865 6,149 5,511 1,200 1,397	1,339 5,123 3,564 (19) 1,198	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR BeiGene Ltd ADR BEST Inc ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191)
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800 15,700 3,800 (7,800)	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL Electricity Generating PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley HSBC	865 6,149 5,511 1,200	1,339 5,123 3,564 (19)	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR BeiGene Ltd ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191) 245
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800 15,700 3,800 (7,800) (800) 28,000	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL Electricity Generating PCL Electricity Generating PCL Gulf Energy Development PCL Gulf Energy Development PCL Home Product Center PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley HSBC Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley HSBC HSBC HSBC	865 6,149 5,511 1,200 1,397 (1,209) 44 1,040	1,339 5,123 3,564 (19) 1,198 1,341 3,847	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR  Baidu Inc ADR  BeiGene Ltd ADR  BEST Inc ADR  BEST Inc ADR  China Mobile Ltd ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley Bank of America Merrill Lynch HSBC	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191) 245 327 393 (2,973)
11,400 39,300 6,300 66,900 87,800 15,700 3,800 (7,800) (800) 28,000 117,300	CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL CP ALL PCL Electricity Generating PCL Electricity Generating PCL Gulf Energy Development PCL Gulf Energy Development PCL	HSBC JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley HSBC Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley HSBC	865 6,149 5,511 1,200 1,397 (1,209) 44 1,040 4,904	1,339 5,123 3,564 (19) 1,198 1,341	Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR Baidu Inc ADR BeiGene Ltd ADR BEST Inc ADR BEST Inc ADR	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(65,732) (199,180) (28,191) 245 327 393

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
6,434	China Petroleum			248	New Oriental Education		
	& Chemical Corp ADR	Morgan Stanley	(38,025)		& Technology Group	Bank of America	
31,716	China Unicom Hong	Bank of America			Inc ADR	Merrill Lynch	(48)
	Kong Ltd ADR	Merrill Lynch	(14,272)	21,266	NIO Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	(4,628)
60,740	China Unicom Hong			369	OneSmart International		
	Kong Ltd ADR	HSBC	(54,666)		Education Group Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	52
47,657	China Unicom Hong		(44.04.4)	3,745	Pinduoduo Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	(3,682)
700	Kong Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(11,914)	1,752	Pinduoduo Inc ADR	Bank of America	(4.000)
788	CNOOC Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(4,703)	0.544	D0000 ADD	Merrill Lynch	(4,660)
660	CNOOC Ltd ADR	HSBC	(7,300)	8,511	POSCO ADR	Bank of America	(F. 202)
1,458	CNOOC Ltd ADR	Bank of America	(40.005)	2.500	DOCCO ADD	Merrill Lynch	(5,362)
1 205	Ctrin com International	Merrill Lynch	(12,685)	3,590 552	POSCO ADR Qutoutiao Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	3,841
1,385	Ctrip.com International	HCDC	(6.410)	552	Qutoutiao inc ADR	Bank of America	(505)
4.005	Ltd ADR	HSBC	(6,419)	011	Outouties Inc ADD	Merrill Lynch	(525)
4,095	Ctrip.com International Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanlov	(12.552)	911 3,072	Qutoutiao Inc ADR Sea Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(459)
5.592	Ctrip.com International	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(12,552)	8,434		Morgan Stanley	(1,691)
5,592	Ltd ADR		(26.050)	0,434	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd ADR	Margan Ctanlay	(12,365)
(140)		Merrill Lynch	(26,059)	2,021	Shinhan Financial Group	Morgan Stanley	(12,303)
(140)	Daqo New Energy Corp ADR	ID Morgan	(486)	2,021	Co Ltd ADR	HSBC	(2.420)
18,637	•	JP Morgan HSBC	, ,	1,184		Bank of America	(2,439)
10,467	Genpact Ltd Genpact Ltd	Bank of America	(932)	1,104	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd ADR	Merrill Lynch	(687)
10,407	Genpaci Liu	Merrill Lynch	(2,512)	(1 144)	Silicon Motion Technology	Merriii Lyricii	(007)
(5/2)	Guangshen Railway	Merriii Lyricii	(2,312)	(1,144)	Corp ADR	Morgan Stanley	1,010
(342)	Co Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(76)	(2 287)	Silicon Motion Technology	Worgan Stanley	1,010
2,190	HDFC Bank Ltd ADR	Bank of America	(10)	(2,201)	Corp ADR	JP Morgan	9,217
2,190	TIDI C BAIR EU ADIN	Merrill Lynch	17,805	2,223	SINA Corp/China	Morgan Stanley	(13,583)
1.294	HDFC Bank Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	401	2,223	SK Telecom Co Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(806)
716	HUYA Inc ADR	Bank of America	701	1,562	Sohu.com Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(968)
710	110 I/Cilie/LEIC	Merrill Lynch	200	3,836	TAL Education Group ADR	Morgan Stanley	47
362	HUYA Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	540	3,417	TAL Education Group ADR	Bank of America	71
880	iQIYI Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	109	0,417	THE Education Group ABIC	Merrill Lynch	(5,321)
13,604	JD.com Inc ADR	HSBC	(23,559)	1,235	Uxin Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	81
7,939	JD.com Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	(16,955)	3,154	Uxin Ltd ADR	Bank of America	٠.
6,344	JD.com Inc ADR	Bank of America	(10,000)	3,.5.	5 <u>2</u> 2	Merrill Lynch	(221)
-,		Merrill Lynch	(29,182)	3,226	Uxin Ltd ADR	HSBC	(935)
(7,038)	MakeMyTrip Ltd	HSBC	6,968	2,032	Vipshop Holdings Ltd ADR	HSBC	(1,910)
	MakeMyTrip Ltd	JP Morgan	104	7,646	Vipshop Holdings Ltd ADR	Bank of America	(1,010)
(6,650)	MakeMyTrip Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,192	, , ,	h	Merrill Lynch	(5,046)
26,804	Melco Resorts	,	,	3,829	Vipshop Holdings Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	1,532
,	& Entertainment Ltd ADR	HSBC	(109,628)	1,825	Weibo Corp ADR	Bank of America	,
2,150	Melco Resorts	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(31,043)
	& Entertainment Ltd ADR	Merrill Lynch	(4,429)	2,137	WNS Holdings Ltd ADR	Bank of America	
824	Momo Inc-Spon ADR	Morgan Stanley	(234)			Merrill Lynch	3,205
645	NetEase Inc ADR	HSBC	(10,539)	6,158	WNS Holdings Ltd ADR	Morgan Stanley	(5,587)
1,761	NetEase Inc ADR	Bank of America		5,261	Yum China Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(24,124)			Merrill Lynch	(10,348)
772	NetEase Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	(8,820)	5,068	Yum China Holdings Inc	HSBC	(27,395)
3,193	New Oriental Education			1,430	Yum China Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	222
	& Technology Group			(454)	Zai Lab Ltd ADR	HSBC	914
	Inc ADR	Morgan Stanley	8,797				(1,784,416)
				Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 195	200 774)	(4,181,475)
						,=-=,/	(.,,)

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised (depreciation) USD
611	USD	SGX NIFTY 50	June 2019	14,572,350	(86,070)
Total				14,572,350	(86,070)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
INR 1	,109,474,321	USD	15,853,896	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9/7/2019	(8,754)
USD	889,832	INR	62,484,000	Bank of America	5/1/2015	(0,704)
				Merrill Lynch	9/7/2019	(2,544)
						(11,298)
GBP H	edged Sha	re Class	;			
GBP	4,529	USD	5,906	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(200)
USD	452	GBP	351	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	9
				& Trust Company	14/0/2015	
						(191)
Total (Gro	oss underlying	exposure -	USD 16,743,	665)		(11,489)

## Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial Government Consumer, Cyclical	82.85 16.56 1.02
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Liabilities	100.43 (0.43)
	100.00

### BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market	% of			Market	% (
Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value USD	No Asset
MMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)				South Korea		
	Australia			4,939	Daewoo Shipbuilding & Marine	400 500	0
21,541	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	434,199	1.60	64 095	Engineering Co Ltd Korean Reinsurance Co	123,589 452,093	0. 1.
- ,	Boral Ltd	318,132	1.17	1	SK Hynix Inc	328,337	1.
77,385	Iluka Resources Ltd	521,732	1.92	, ,	-	904,019	3.
	_	1,274,063	4.69				
	Bermuda			55,000	Taiwan Asustek Computer Inc	377,540	1.
334,000	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd*	307,485	1.13		Cathay Financial Holding Co Ltd	225,860	0
	_	307,485	1.13	192,000	CTCI Corp	284,546	1
	=				FLEXium Interconnect Inc	410,771	1
1 120 000	Cayman Islands Anton Oilfield Services Group/			144,000	Nanya Technology Corp	280,598	1.
1,130,000	Hong Kong	144,085	0.53	T. 10	-	1,579,315	5
2,127	Baidu Inc ADR	235,012	0.87	Total Common Sto	cks (Shares)	11,612,372	42
	Ctrip.com International Ltd ADR	263,836	0.97	COMMERCIAL	PAPER		
17,000	Parade Technologies Ltd	262,159	0.96				
	<u>-</u>	905,092	3.33	1180 1 244 000	Canada PSP Capital Inc 25/6/2019		
	China			03D 1,244,000	(Zero Coupon)	1,241,935	4
214,000	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	243,945	0.90			1,241,935	4
	Jiangsu Hengli Hydraulic Co Ltd 'A'	315,842	1.16		-	.,,,,,,,	
680,800	Zoomlion Heavy Industry Science and Technology Co Ltd 'H'	398,448	1.47		United States		
	and recimology co Ltd 11	958,235	3.53		Apple Inc 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Chariot Funding LLC 8/7/2019	1,255,231	4
	-	956,255	3.55	03D 1,229,000	(Zero Coupon)	1,225,830	4
	Hong Kong			USD 1,262,000	Charta LLC 26/6/2019	, .,	
	AIA Group Ltd*	368,128	1.36	1100 4 252 000	(Zero Coupon)	1,259,800	4
	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd* SJM Holdings Ltd*	224,834 462,632	0.83 1.70	050 1,255,000	LMA Americas LLC 13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,251,947	4
410,000	- Colvi i lolalings Eta	1,055,594	3.89	USD 1,196,000	National Securities Clearing	.,,	•
	-	1,000,004	0.00		Corporation 11/7/2019	4 400 757	
	Indonesia			USD 1 255 000	(Zero Coupon) Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	1,192,757	4
,	Astra International Tbk PT	239,956	0.88	1,200,000	3/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,254,824	4
344,600	Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	702,600	2.59	USD 1,191,000	Sheffield Receivables Corp		
	-	942,556	3.47	LISD 1 2/2 000	23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Versailles Com Paper LLC	1,186,785	4.
	Japan			000 1,242,000	2/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,239,305	4
	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd*	352,594	1.30		· · · · · ·	9,866,479	36
,	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	103,163	0.38	Total Commercial I	- Paper	11,108,414	40
91,∠15	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc ADR	416,852	1.53		Securities and Money		
	Nintendo Co Ltd	889,205	3.27	Market Instruments			
,	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd*	666,157	2.45	Official Stock Exch		00 700 700	00
14,300	THK Co Ltd	292,690	1.08	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	22,720,786	83
	-	2,720,661	10.01				
	Philippines			Collective Inve	stment Schemes		
1,958,800	LT Group Inc	561,041	2.06		Ireland		
	-	561,041	2.06	2,089,234	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
	Singapore				Institutional US Dollar	0.000.004	_
640,600	Genting Singapore Ltd	404,311	1.49		Liquidity Fund <sup>1</sup>	2,089,234	7
	_	404,311	1.49		-	2,089,234	7
	-			Total Collective Inv	-	2,089,234	7
				Securities portfolio	at market value	24,810,020	91
				Other Net Assets		2,358,118	8.
				Total Net Assets (U	ISD)	27,168,138	100

 <sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.
 \* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(86,840) (65,153)	Australia a2 Milk Co Ltd Challenger Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	20,940	(3,211) (7,865)		Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(15,705) 2,093
(122,777)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch Bank of America		(6,146)	·	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,184)
		Merrill Lynch	7,299 15,433	(105,363)		Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24,720
	China			(10,408)	Samsung Card Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(23,282)
25,190	Jiangsu Hengli Hydraulic Co Ltd 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,449		Talinan		(16,358)
			1,449	(180,000)	Taiwan Formosa Chemicals & Fibre Corp	Margan Stanlay	(1,563)
	Hong Kong CLP Holdings Ltd Hengan International Group	JP Morgan	(1,727)		Globalwafers Co Ltd LandMark Optoelectronics	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	4,856
, , ,	Co Ltd Hong Kong & China Gas	JP Morgan	87,763	(204,000)	Corp Micro-Star International	JP Morgan	147,432
	Co Ltd Link (Reit)	JP Morgan Bank of America	(16,396)	(102,000)	Co Ltd Radiant Opto-Electronics	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	
(814,000)	Sinopec Shanghai	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	9,271		Corp	Merrill Lynch	11,903
	Petrochemical Co Ltd 'H'	Merrill Lynch	7,975		Thailand		
(40,000)	Japan	ID Maria	·	(22,560) (451,200) (174,700)	Minor International PCL Minor International PCL NVDR PTT PCL NVDR	JP Morgan JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	(32,621) (2,100)
(10,000) (26,600)	Daifuku Co Ltd Kansai Electric Power Co Inc/The	JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch	73,379 4,432			,	(34,721)
(45,100)	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch		29.804	United Kingdom Prudential Plc	Morgan Stanley	(28,705)
(10,700)	Sumitomo Osaka Cement Co Ltd	•	,	20,00	. radomaa . ro	o.ga o.ao,	(28,705)
	CO Liu	JP Morgan	3,715		United States		
	Malaysia			(5,835) (5,652)	Autohome Inc ADR Weibo Corp ADR	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	39,620 51,885
(356,800)	Hartalega Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(17,019)				91,505
			(17,019)	Total (Gross	underlying exposure – USD 14,	456,896)	338,410
(517,900) (177,000)	Singapore Raffles Medical Group Ltd Singapore	JP Morgan	12,705				
, , , ,	Telecommunications Ltd	Morgan Stanley	<u>(7,910)</u> 4,795				

### BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation USD
(33)	KRW	KOSPI 200 Index	June 2019	365,081	23,597
(37)	HKD	Mini H-Shares Index	June 2019	483,483	2,754
(40)	JPY	Mini-Topix Index	June 2019	553,651	37,590
Total			-	1,402,215	63,941

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD					
CHF He	dged Sha	re Class									
CHF	1,145,097	USD	1,133,296	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	7,073					
USD	27,013	CHF	27,217	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(91)					
						6,982					
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class									
EUR	61,733	USD	69,521	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(570)					
USD	1,042	EUR	926	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(579)					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	8					
						(571)					
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class									
GBP	349,699	USD	456,086	State Street Bank							
USD	16,722	GBP	13,088	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(15,591)					
	-,		.,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	236					
						(15,355)					
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	Total (Gross underlying exposure - USD 1,694,430)								

#### **Sector Breakdown** as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	42.25
Consumer, Cyclical	9.77
Industrial	7.90
Collective Investment Schemes	7.69
Communications	6.46
Technology	4.59
Government	4.57
Consumer, Non-cyclical	4.51
Basic Materials	1.92
Energy	1.66
Securities portfolio at market value	91.32
Other Net Assets	8.68
	100.00

Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrur exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on And		
Holdina	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holdina	Description	Market Value USD	% c Ne Asset
					·		
BONDS				USD 500 000	United States continued Barton Capital SA 6/8/2019		
1100 050 000	United States				(Zero Coupon)	497,727	2.1
USD 250,000	United States Treasury Bill 4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	249,950	1.07	USD 250,000	Bedford Row Funding Corp 30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	248,791	1.0
USD 750,000	United States Treasury Bill			USD 650,000	Caisse Des Depots Et Consignations		1.0
USD 1.525.000	27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	748,694	3.20	1100 750 000	23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Chariot Funding LLC 3/6/2019	647,700	2.7
	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,520,518	6.49	050 750,000	(Zero Coupon)	749,894	3.2
USD 600,000	United States Treasury Bill 23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	597,983	2.55	USD 400,000	Chariot Funding LLC 7/8/2019	200 117	4 -
USD 400,000	United States Treasury Bill			USD 250,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 13/8/2019	398,117	1.7
	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	398,040	1.70	1100 450 000	(Zero Coupon)	248,662	1.0
tal Bonds	-	3,515,185 3,515,185	15.01 15.01	USD 450,000	Charta LLC 18/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	444,666	1.9
ai bulius	-	3,313,163	15.01	USD 350,000	Ciesco LLC 16/8/2019	0.40.400	
ERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT			USD 750.000	(Zero Coupon) Gotham Funding 29/7/2019	348,160	1.
	Canada				(Zero Coupon)	746,955	3.
USD 250,000	Royal Bank of Canada/New York	250,000	1.07	USD 250,000	Jupiter Securitization Company LLC 17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	249,717	1.0
	3.07% 27/11/2019	250,000 250,000	1.07	USD 1,000,000	La Fayette Asset Securitization LLC		
	-	200,000	1.07	USD 1 000 000	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Liberty Street Funding LLC	999,785	4.
LICD 250 000	United States				17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	998,862	4.
USD 250,000	Nordea Bank AB/New York 2.53% 21/2/2020	250,000	1.07	USD 300,000	Metlife Short Term Fund 28/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	296,859	1.
	-	250,000	1.07	USD 250,000	Mont Blanc Capital Corp	290,039	
al Certificates o	of Deposit	500,000	2.14	1180 1 000 000	13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nederlandse Waterschapsbank NV	249,787	1.
OMMERCIAI	- DADED			1,000,000	10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	999,371	4.
OWNERGIA	_			USD 250,000	Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	240.020	4
ISD 1 050 000	Germany BASF SE 28/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,048,031	4.48	USD 800,000	5/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables Corp	249,930	1.
JOD 1,030,000	DAGI GE 20/0/2019 (Zelo Coupon)	1,048,031	4.48	1100 000 000	5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	798,081	3.
	-	1,010,001		USD 250,000	Old Line Funding LLC 20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	248,567	1.
LISD 750 000	Ireland Glencove Funding LLC 5/6/2019			USD 800,000	Old Line Funding LLC 11/10/2019	700 540	0
000 700,000	(Zero Coupon)	749,785	3.20	USD 450,000	(Zero Coupon) Sheffield Receivables Corp	792,549	3.
		749,785	3.20		8/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	448,811	1.
	Norway			USD 350,000	Sheffield Receivables Corp 22/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	348,015	1.
JSD 1,000,000	DNB Bank Asa 4/6/2019			USD 300,000	Thunder Bay Funding LLC		
	(Zero Coupon)	999,788	4.27	USD 250.000	3/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	299,328	1.
	-	999,788	4.27	,	2.768% 13/6/2019	250,000	1.
	Singapore			USD 250,000	Toyota Motor Credit Corp 13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	249,779	1.
USD 850,000	DBS Bank Ltd 5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	847,961	3.62	USD 900,000	United Overseas Bank Ltd (	,	
	(Zero Coupon)	847,961	3.62	USD 400.000	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Versailles Com Paper LLC	898,793	3.
	-	047,001	0.02		15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	398,763	1.
LICD EEO OOO	Spain Banco Santander New York			USD 300,000	Victory Receivables Corp 18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	299,636	1.
03D 330,000	16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	548,230	2.34	USD 300,000	Westpac Banking Corp 2.621%		
	_	548,230	2.34	USD 250 000	19/8/2019 Westpac Banking Corp 2.763%	300,000	1.
	United Kingdom			000 200,000	31/10/2019	250,000	1.0
USD 250,000	Nationwide Building Society					14,802,775	63.
	27/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	246,893	1.06	Total Commercial	Paper	19,243,463	82.
	-	246,893	1.06	Total Transferable Market Instrument	Securities and Money		
	United States			Official Stock Exch			
USD 250,000	ABN Amro Funding USA LLC	047.000	4.05		er Regulated Market	23,258,648	99.
USD 250.000	4/11/2019 (Zero Coupon) Barton Capital SA 24/6/2019	247,286	1.05	Securities portfolio	at market value	23,258,648	99.
	(Zero Coupon)	249,601	1.06	Other Net Assets		154,560	0.
USD 350,000	Barton Capital SA 29/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	348,583	1.49	Total Net Assets (l	JSD)	23,413,208	100.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
2.059	Australia	ID Margan	(4 505)	4 000	Australia continued	ID M	(0.005)
3,058 27,322	a2 Milk Co Ltd Accent Group Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,525) (918)	1,863 (444)	Breville Group Ltd Brickworks Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(2,805) (51)
21,865	Accent Group Ltd	HSBC	(1,277)	(18,332)	Brickworks Ltd	HSBC	(2,890)
	Afterpay Touch Group Ltd	HSBC	` <sup>′</sup> 440 <sup>′</sup>	27,919	BWP Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(1,441)
,	Afterpay Touch Group Ltd	JP Morgan	4,817	(3,309)	BWX Ltd `	HSBC	382
518	ALS Ltd	HSBC	(333)	(22,202)		JP Morgan	2,417
7,434 570	ALS Ltd ALS Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(251) (32)	(31,836)	BWX Ltd	Citibank	(1,360)
2,330	Altium Ltd	HSBC	(920)	(5,307)	Caltex Australia Ltd Caltex Australia Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,429) (63)
2,652	Altium Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,426)	1,691	Cardno Ltd	Citibank	(6)
	AMA Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,649)	(41,575)	Carnarvon Petroleum Ltd	Citibank	(2,786)
	Amaysim Australia Ltd	Citibank	(851)	(5,266)	Carnarvon Petroleum Ltd	HSBC	(419)
2,197	Amcor Ltd/Australia	HSBC HSBC	717 1,151	(152,364)		JP Morgan	(11,883)
2,782	AMP Ltd Ansell Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,505)	(147,725) (7,561)	Centuria Industrial (Reit) Challenger Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	2,473 (854)
1,710	Ansell Ltd	Citibank	(346)	(1,329)	Challenger Ltd	JP Morgan	(128)
4,076	APA Group (Unit)	HSBC	`757 <sup>′</sup>	5,936	Charter Hall Group (Reit)	Citibank	(599)
4,977	APA Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	851	1,973	Charter Hall Group (Reit)	JP Morgan	209
3,169	APA Group (Unit)	Citibank	(125)	(7,789)	Charter Hall Long Wale (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,855)
1,705 3,511	ARB Corp Ltd Arena (Reit)	HSBC HSBC	529 7	(7,702) 22,545	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Citibank Citibank	(2,021) (2,197)
3,634	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Citibank	6,820	3,862	Charter Hall Retail (Reit) Charter Hall Retail (Reit)	HSBC	(121)
6,161	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	JP Morgan	5,722	11,561	Charter Hall Retail (Reit)	JP Morgan	(425)
	ARQ Group Ltd	JP Morgan	1,700	663	Clinuvel Pharmaceuticals Ltd	Citibank	1,136
25,869	Asaleo Care Ltd	JP Morgan	(677)	164	Clinuvel Pharmaceuticals Ltd	HSBC	635
29,613	Asaleo Care Ltd Asaleo Care Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(777) (736)	144	Clinuvel Pharmaceuticals Ltd	JP Morgan	748
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Citibank	29	204 1,418	Cochlear Ltd Cochlear Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	237 5,147
, ,	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	(430)	310	Cochlear Ltd	HSBC	1,225
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	JP Morgan	(20)	(5,566)	Coles Group Ltd	HSBC	1,731
	Auckland Intl Airport Ltd	Citibank	(169)	957	Computershare Ltd	JP Morgan	(727)
	Aurelia Metals Ltd Aurelia Metals Ltd	Citibank	(113)	(202,794)	Cooper Energy Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,035)
. , ,	Ausdrill Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(176) 12	(110,696) 551	Cooper Energy Ltd Corporate Travel	HSBC	(651)
	Ausdrill Ltd	HSBC	(520)	331	Management Ltd	JP Morgan	(967)
49,114	AusNet Services	Citibank	(424)	1,144	Corporate	3	( /
40,157	AusNet Services	JP Morgan	(1,290)		Travel Management Ltd	HSBC	(1,685)
14,336 50,908	AusNet Services	HSBC Citibank	(422) 3,591	1,297	Corporate Travel	O'l'h a al	(4.050)
38,401	Austal Ltd Austal Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	10,455	502	Management Ltd Costa Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(1,352) (403)
	Australian Pharmaceutical	or worgan	10, 100	277	Credit Corp Group Ltd	HSBC	274
, , ,	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(46)	(46,880)	Cromwell Property Group		
(34,266)	Australian Pharmaceutical				(Reit)	JP Morgan	710
(171.074)	Industries Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(19)	1,934	CSL Ltd	JP Morgan	6,072
(9,668)	Aventus Group (Unit) Aventus Group (Unit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(2,337) (329)	671 11,047	CSL Ltd CSR Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(151) 632
. , ,	Aveo Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	(4,937)	2,377	CSR Ltd	JP Morgan	(169)
8,950	Baby Bunting Group Ltd	Citibank	`1,174 <sup>°</sup>	(21,132)	CYBG Plc CDI	HSBC	2,163
2,072	Baby Bunting Group Ltd	JP Morgan	167		CYBG Plc CDI	JP Morgan	50
(4,472)		HSBC ID Margan	(519)	(61,421)	Dacian Gold Ltd	JP Morgan	9,492
(484) (6.181)	Bapcor Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(163) (2,107)	(10,764) (1,099)	Dacian Gold Ltd Domain Holdings	Citibank	592
33,553	Beach Energy Ltd	HSBC	(4,370)	(1,099)	Australia Ltd	Citibank	12
(34,323)	Bega Cheese Ltd	Citibank	12,069	(42,013)	Domain Holdings		
(45,794)	•	HSBC	12,612		Australia Ltd	HSBC	(6,590)
(10,143)	•	JP Morgan	3,834	203	Domino's Pizza	0	(00)
(3,944) (3,434)	Bellamy's Australia Ltd Bellamy's Australia Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	2,748 3,289	85	Enterprises Ltd Domino's Pizza	Citibank	(30)
,	Bendigo & Adelaide Bank Ltd	HSBC	(4,308)	65	Enterprises Ltd	JP Morgan	(129)
1,130	BHP Group Ltd	Citibank	(118)	(11,061)	Eclipx Group Ltd	Citibank	(1,350)
939	BHP Group Ltd	HSBC	75	(59,834)	Eclipx Group Ltd	HSBC	(7,114)
8,783	BHP Group Ltd	JP Morgan	3,494	(38,206)	Elders Ltd	HSBC	18,735
(28,507) (63,033)	Bingo Industries Ltd Bingo Industries Ltd	Citibank HSBC	2,468 2,552	(759)	Elders Ltd	JP Morgan	427
	Bingo Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	2,552 358	(17,084) (18,673)	Emeco Holdings Ltd Emeco Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	2,325 998
(3,933)	BlueScope Steel Ltd	JP Morgan	4,178	(8,568)		HSBC	352
(14,668)	BlueScope Steel Ltd	HSBC	23,427	4,602	ERM Power Ltd	JP Morgan	395
11,639	Bravura Solutions Ltd	Citibank	(1,253)	3,956	ERM Power Ltd	Citibank	308
4,724 17,657	Bravura Solutions Ltd Bravura Solutions Ltd	HSBC IB Morgan	(1,158)	(40,692)	Estia Health Ltd	HSBC	3,161
17,657 5,574	Breville Group Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(4,485) (2,762)	4,800	Evolution Mining Ltd	JP Morgan	1,969
			(=,· <b>=</b> )				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Australia continued				Australia continued		/a ==
871	Fisher & Paykel Healthcare Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	(281)		Lendlease Group (Unit) Link Administration	JP Morgan	(9,534)
5,178	Fisher & Paykel Healthcare	or morgan	(201)	(1,212)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	9,244
0.540	Corp Ltd	HSBC	(1,985)	200	Lovisa Holdings Ltd	HSBC	20
3,542	Fisher & Paykel Healthcare Corp Ltd	Citibank	(2,261)	3,223 239	Lovisa Holdings Ltd Lovisa Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	995 243
(41,541)	Fletcher Building Ltd	HSBC	(1,281)		Lynas Corp Ltd	HSBC	(8,530)
,	Fletcher Building Ltd	JP Morgan	(197)		Lynas Corp Ltd	Citibank	(321)
	Freedom Foods Group Ltd Freedom Foods Group Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(242) (46)	(34,519) (11,793)	Lynas Corp Ltd Macmahon Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(26,299 184
, ,	G8 Education Ltd	JP Morgan	(87)	(23,263)	Macmahon Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	307
,	G8 Education Ltd	HSBC	(36)	753	Macquarie Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,887)
, ,	G8 Education Ltd	Citibank	(15)	1,252	Magellan Financial Group Ltd	Citibank	(1,353
11,941	GDI Property Group (Reit) Gold Road Resources Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(328) 48	3,974 524	Magellan Financial Group Ltd Magellan Financial Group Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(3,055 (432
. , ,	Gold Road Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(898)	(63,780)	Mayne Pharma Group Ltd	HSBC	381
3,843	Goodman Group (Reit)	JP Morgan	(854)	11,864	Medibank Pvt Ltd	Citibank	1,095
,	GrainCorp Ltd 'A'	HSBC	434	21,321	Medibank Pvt Ltd	JP Morgan	5,723
3,878 13,658	GUD Holdings Ltd GUD Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,445) (11,098)	3,610 18,626	Metcash Ltd Metcash Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	47 750
4,800	GWA Group Ltd	JP Morgan	268	23,540	Metcash Ltd	Citibank	(2,070
12,743	GWA Group Ltd	HSBC	949	19,923	Monash Ivf Group Ltd	Citibank	755
49,578	GWA Group Ltd	Citibank	(1,547)	41,475	Monash lvf Group Ltd	HSBC	3,355
(24 603)	Healius Ltd* Healius Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	410	51,489 (6,147)	Monash Ivf Group Ltd Money3 Corp Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	2,529 12
, , ,	Hotel Property Investments	HODC	410	(7,215)	Money3 Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	(129
,	(Reit)	Citibank	135	5,952	Myer Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(69
9,209	Hotel Property Investments	10.14	4.000	(1,651)	MyState Ltd	JP Morgan	(31
7,154	(Reit) HT&E Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	1,293 85	31,244 19,697	Navitas Ltd Navitas Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	544 (865
15,114	HT&E Ltd	Citibank	(206)	11,003	Navitas Ltd	HSBC	(455
	HUB24 Ltd	Citibank	(230)	(2,349)	New Century Resources Ltd	Citibank	20
	HUB24 Ltd	JP Morgan	224	(3,835)	New Century Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	121
7,762 17,292	IDP Education Ltd IDP Education Ltd	HSBC Citibank	8,432 9,338	(13,424) (856)	New Hope Corp Ltd Newcrest Mining Ltd	HSBC HSBC	128 (338
15,041	IDP Education Ltd	JP Morgan	17,331	2,751	News Corp 'B'	Citibank	(716
76,189	Imdex Ltd	Citibank	(2,543)	970	News Corp 'B'	JP Morgan	97
12,144	Imdex Ltd	HSBC	(575)	1,499	News Corp 'B'	HSBC	187
65,279 (56,193)	Imdex Ltd IMF Bentham Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(3,197) 6,635	(80,728) (2,839)	NEXTDC Ltd NEXTDC Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(14,358 (412
. , ,	IMF Bentham Ltd	HSBC	1,684	4,131	nib holdings Ltd/Australia	HSBC	2,795
22,943	Independence Group NL	HSBC	(2,073)	7,790	nib holdings Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	5,203
20,669	Independence Group NL	Citibank	(5,147)	4,588	Nick Scali Ltd	HSBC	3,578
1,521 60,305	Independence Group NL Inghams Group Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(197) (10,489)	4,166 (81,782)	Nick Scali Ltd Nine Entertainment Co	Citibank	2,153
43,588	Inghams Group Ltd	HSBC	(5,759)	(01,702)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(12,968
18,614	Inghams Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,756)	(7,340)	Northern Star Resources Ltd	HSBC	(2,565
6,491	Integrated Research Ltd	JP Morgan	1,763	(214)	Northern Star Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(40
673 (32,790)	InvoCare Ltd ioneer Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(80) (16)	(319) (44,608)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia Nufarm Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan HSBC	113 27,554
	ioneer Ltd	JP Morgan	942	866	Oil Search Ltd	JP Morgan	(299
(426)	IOOF Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	121	(29,134)	oOh!media Ltd	HSBC	(9,654
1,843	IRESS Ltd	HSBC	(1,018)	960	Orica Ltd	Citibank	4 620
2,840 15,813	IRESS Ltd IRESS Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(436) (8,572)	5,699 (6,322)	Orica Ltd Origin Energy Ltd	HSBC HSBC	1,630 1,367
	IVE Group Ltd	Citibank	1,262	(1,246)	Orocobre Ltd	JP Morgan	268
	IVE Group Ltd	HSBC	268	1	Orora Ltd*	JP Morgan	_
	IVE Group Ltd	JP Morgan	5,164	(9,929)	Pact Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	2,212
1,795	James Hardie Industries Plc CDI	JP Morgan	299	308 (26,113)	Perpetual Ltd Pilbara Minerals Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(164) 2,015
2,622	James Hardie Industries	or morgan	233	(1,428)	Pilbara Minerals Ltd	HSBC	2,013
,	Plc CDI	HSBC	(637)	643	Pinnacle Investment	-	
4,706	James Hardie Industries	0.63	// ===:	04.555	Management Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(106
(7 502)	Plc CDI Japara Healthcare Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(1,566) 229	24,992	Platinum Asset Management Ltd	HSBC	(0.007
(7,503) (1,853)	Japara Healthcare Ltd	JP Morgan	130	4,995	Platinum Asset	HODO	(2,337)
1,627	Jumbo Interactive Ltd	Citibank	298	,	Management Ltd	JP Morgan	(302)
1,931	Jumbo Interactive Ltd	HSBC	2,412	9,657	Platinum Asset	0.00	
		Citibank	(753)		Management Ltd	Citibank	(1,802)
(50,776) (23,015)	Jupiter Mines Ltd Jupiter Mines Ltd	JP Morgan	(879)	(54,575)	PolyNovo Ltd	JP Morgan	(6,810)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Australia continued				Australia continued		
256	Premier Investments Ltd	Citibank	66	(64,230)	Sundance Energy		
915	Pro Medicus Ltd	Citibank	1,164		Australia Ltd	Citibank	2,368
16,613	Qantas Airways Ltd	JP Morgan	1,295	(49,619)	Sundance Energy		
	Qube Holdings Ltd	HSBC	302	44 470	Australia Ltd	JP Morgan	1,227
(38,295)	Qube Holdings Ltd Qube Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	273 (313)	11,476 (14,967)	Super Retail Group Ltd Superloop Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	2,997 1,582
(4,258)	Ramelius Resources Ltd	Citibank	(349)	. , ,	Superloop Ltd	Citibank	(38)
(8,502)	Ramelius Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(715)	(27,731)		Citibank	(2,849)
382	REA Group Ltd	Citibank	(702)	(11,309)	Syrah Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,317)
124	REA Group Ltd	HSBC	652	(35,963)	Syrah Resources Ltd	HSBC	(4,854)
(4,136)	Redcape Hotel Group (Unit)	Citibank	(71)	(834)	Tabcorp Holdings Ltd	HSBC	85
	Regis Healthcare Ltd	Citibank	430	(12,334)	Tassal Group Ltd	HSBC	2,070
	Regis Healthcare Ltd	HSBC ID Margan	254	22,644	Tassal Group Ltd	Citibank	(308)
24,347	Regis Healthcare Ltd Regis Resources Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	21 (2,449)	21,842 3,590	Tassal Group Ltd Technology One Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(181) (975)
42,235	Regis Resources Ltd	Citibank	(778)	5,407	Technology One Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,379)
29,653	Regis Resources Ltd	HSBC	505	16,529	Telstra Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	3,567
,	Reliance Worldwide Corp Ltd	HSBC	13,261	26,802	Telstra Corp Ltd	HSBC	3,743
(1,309)	Reliance Worldwide Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	29	5,897	Telstra Corp Ltd	Citibank	347
(6,050)	Resolute Mining Ltd	JP Morgan	40	(20,627)	Transurban Group (Unit)	HSBC	(5,420)
(33,560)	<u> </u>	HSBC	325	(2)	Vicinity Centres (Reit)*	JP Morgan	-
(32,191)	Resolute Mining Ltd	Citibank	(437)	(1,480)	Villa World Ltd	Citibank	(40)
	Ridley Corp Ltd	HSBC	447	(16,888)	Villa World Ltd	JP Morgan	508
22 774	Rio Tinto Ltd Rio Tinto Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(15) 1 577		Viva Energy Group Ltd '144A' Vocus Group Ltd	HSBC HSBC	20 (8,836)
438	Rio Tinto Ltd	HSBC	1,577 955		Washington H Soul Pattinson	повс	(0,030)
	Rural Funds Group (Reit)	Citibank	39	(1,770)	& Co Ltd	HSBC	594
(2,028)		JP Morgan	60	(540)	Washington H Soul Pattinson		
19,861	Sandfire Resources NL	HSBC	(8,307)	( /	& Co Ltd	JP Morgan	43
3,532	Sandfire Resources NL	Citibank	(984)	(1,252)	Webjet Ltd	Citibank	400
21,333	Sandfire Resources NL	JP Morgan	(7,220)		Webjet Ltd	HSBC	2,253
2,615	Santos Ltd	Citibank	(1,066)	(1,207)	Webjet Ltd	JP Morgan	1,358
1,066	Santos Ltd	JP Morgan	(140)	(37,901)	Webster Ltd	JP Morgan	(488)
15,546 2	Saracen Mineral Holdings Ltd Scentre Group (Reit)*	JP Morgan JP Morgan	2,552	(106) (9,049)	Webster Ltd Webster Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(2) 584
	SeaLink Travel Group Ltd	JP Morgan	13,905	603	Wesfarmers Ltd	HSBC	217
(6,797)	•	Citibank	586	1,524	Wesfarmers Ltd	JP Morgan	465
58,200	Service Stream Ltd	JP Morgan	3,849	18,162	Western Areas Ltd	Citibank	(1,012)
18,085	Service Stream Ltd	Citibank	379	9,178	Western Areas Ltd	HSBC	(122)
	Seven Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	13	9,579	Western Areas Ltd	JP Morgan	(122)
	Seven Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	67	(36,227)	•	JP Morgan	(9,031)
	Seven West Media Ltd	HSBC	37	(3,137)	Westgold Resources Ltd	Citibank	(308)
73,793	Seven West Media Ltd Sigma Healthcare Ltd	HSBC HSBC	(1,619) 9	(2,526)	Westpac Banking Corp Westpac Banking Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	893 406
,	Silver Lake Resources Ltd	Citibank	420		Whitehaven Coal Ltd	HSBC	866
18,835	Silver Lake Resources Ltd	HSBC	794		Whitehaven Coal Ltd	JP Morgan	1,932
6,723	Silver Lake Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	174	228	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Citibank	(288)
	Sims Metal Management Ltd	JP Morgan	35	236	Woolworths Group Ltd	Citibank	(367)
. , ,	Sims Metal Management Ltd	HSBC	2,037	106	Woolworths Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(8)
, ,	SKY Network Television Ltd	HSBC	746		WorleyParsons Ltd	HSBC	1,340
(7,567)			407	(35,606)	WPP AUNZ Ltd	HSBC	2,126
1	Group Ltd	HSBC ID Margan	497				25,790
1 (1.015)	South32 Ltd* South32 Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	70				
(6,276)		HSBC	537		Hong Kong		
15,646	Southern Cross Media	11000	001	500	3SBio Inc '144A'	JP Morgan	(87)
-,-	Group Ltd	HSBC	(59)	(10,000)	3SBio Inc '144A'	Citibank	1,233
22,511	Southern Cross Media		` ,	1,000	AAC Technologies Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(875)
	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(126)	8,000	AAC Technologies	or worgan	(073)
1,995	Spark New Zealand Ltd	Citibank	39	0,000	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(2,356)
6,042	Spark New Zealand Ltd	HSBC	(62)	(4,500)	AAC Technologies	========	(=,550)
(43,249)		HSBC Citibank	(1,318)	. , ,	Holdings Inc	Citibank	1,325
(20,100) 7,987	SpeedCast International Ltd St Barbara Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(3,129) (1,273)	16,000	Agile Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,370)
6,576	St Barbara Ltd	HSBC	(3,491)		Agile Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(241)
5,201	St Barbara Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,400)		Agritrade Resources Ltd	Citibank	310
2,121	St Barbara Ltd	HSBC			Agritrade Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	253
1,678	St Barbara Ltd	JP Morgan	-	(72,000)	Alibaba Health Information	HSBC	8,742
28,030	Steadfast Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,558)	(26 000)	Technology Ltd Alibaba Health Information	11000	0,142
2,450	Steadfast Group Ltd	HSBC	(53)	(20,000)	Technology Ltd	Citibank	805
	Suncorp Group Ltd	HSBC	670			3	300

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
()	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
(8,000)	Alibaba Health Information	ID Massas	4 000	(26,000)	Brilliance China Automotive	LICDO	(407)
(550,000)	Technology Ltd Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	1,228 (4,309)	(80,000)	Holdings Ltd Brilliance China Automotive	HSBC	(187)
	Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	JP Morgan	2,016	(00,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(8,839)
	Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	HSBC	438	10,000	•		(-,,
(42,000)	Aluminum Corp of China				Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,690)
000	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(228)	(2,000)	,	JP Morgan	(1)
600 8,000	Angang Steel Co Ltd 'H' Anhui Conch Cement	Citibank	270	6,000 8,000	Cafe de Coral Holdings Ltd Cafe de Coral Holdings Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(462) 52
0,000	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,138)	(8,000)		or worgan	52
1,000	Anhui Conch Cement	3	( ,,	(3,333,	Holding Ltd	Citibank	(1,118)
	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	88	59,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	HSBC	(11,208)
5,500	Anhui Conch Cement	LICDO	(700)	26,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	Citibank	(2,550)
12,000	Co Ltd 'H' Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC HSBC	(780) 103	30,000 (233,000)	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan Citibank	(5,702) (3,324)
4,000	Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(201)	82,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	854
8,000	Anhui Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(118)	59,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	842
	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	JP Morgan	3,448	107,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	1,112
	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	Citibank	3,371	38,000	Champion (Reit)	Citibank	(2,053)
68,500	Asia Cement China Holdings Corp	Citibank	7,327	110,000 17,000	Champion (Reit) Champion (Reit)	JP Morgan HSBC	(4,700) (725)
1,000	Asia Cement China	Cilibarik	1,321	2,000	China Aoyuan Group Ltd	Citibank	(57)
.,	Holdings Corp	HSBC	86	8,000	China Aoyuan Group Ltd	HSBC	(768)
30,000	Asia Cement China			8,000	China Aoyuan Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(768)
//>	Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	2,591	348,000	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(333)
	ASM Pacific Technology Ltd	HSBC	468	60,000	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H'	HSBC	93
3,000	ASM Pacific Technology Ltd Ausnutria Dairy Corp Ltd	Citibank Citibank	7,438 166	150,000 (337,000)	China BlueChemical Ltd 'H' China Cinda Asset	JP Morgan	229
6,000	Ausnutria Dairy Corp Ltd	HSBC	360	(557,000)	Management Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	2,933
3,000	Ausnutria Dairy Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	109	78,000	China CITIC Bank Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	808
23,000	BAIC Motor Corp			(50,000)	China Communications		
45.000	Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	921	28 000	Construction Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	724
45,000 176,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H' Bank of China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan Citibank	(14) (7,332)	28,000	China Communications Services Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(52)
101,000	Bank of Chongqing Co Ltd	Citibank	184	44,000	China Communications	Ollibarik	(32)
4,000	Bank of Chongqing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1	,	Services Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(863)
11,500	Bank of Chongqing Co Ltd	HSBC	(180)	52,000	China Communications	10.14	(4.400)
22,000	Bank of Communications Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	44	(6.500)	Services Corp Ltd 'H' China Conch Venture	JP Morgan	(1,429)
(18,868)	Bank of East Asia Ltd/The	Citibank	(54)	(0,300)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(351)
(1,000)	Bank of East Asia Ltd/The	HSBC	4	277,000	China Construction Bank		(55.)
(24,000)	Beijing Capital International				Corp 'H'	Citibank	(2,975)
2,000	Airport Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(110)	102,000	China Construction Bank Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,614)
2,000	Beijing Enterprises Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(362)	25,000	China Construction Bank	JF Worgan	(1,014)
26,000	Beijing Enterprises Water	or morgan	(002)	20,000	Corp 'H'	HSBC	(1,417)
	Group Ltd	Citibank	178	(28,000)	China Eastern Airlines		( , ,
68,000	Beijing Enterprises Water	LIODO	4.050	(00,000)	Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	307
(608 000)	Group Ltd Beijing Gas Blue Sky	HSBC	1,058	(36,000)	China Eastern Airlines Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	3,562
(000,000)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	529	(29.000)	China Education Group	ПОВО	3,302
11,000	Beijing Tong Ren Tang	or margani		(==,===,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,238)
	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd	Citibank	243	(20,000)	China Education Group		
1,000	Beijing Tong Ren Tang	ID M	(0.5)	(44,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(90)
1,000	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd Beijing Tong Ren Tang	JP Morgan	(65)	(11,000)	China Education Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(628)
1,000	Chinese Medicine Co Ltd	HSBC	(65)	(95.000)	China Everbright	ПОВО	(020)
(8,000)	BOC Aviation Ltd '144A'	Citibank	(163)	(**,****,	Greentech Ltd '144A'	Citibank	4,302
, ,	BOC Aviation Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(61)	(125,000)	China Everbright		
60,500	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(5,567)	(45,000)	International Ltd	Citibank	(2,837)
33,000 28,000	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(7,508) (12,297)	(15,000)	China Everbright International Ltd	JP Morgan	(194)
120,000	Bosideng International	3F Worgan	(12,291)	(48,000)		Citibank	786
1=0,000	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,960)	7,000	China Evergrande Group	JP Morgan	(2,573)
18,000	Bosideng International			8,000	China Foods Ltd	HSBC	(69)
40.000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(340)	96,000	China Foods Ltd	Citibank	890
48,000	Bosideng International Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(623)	8,000 (29,500)	China Foods Ltd China Galaxy Securities	JP Morgan	(69)
(2,000)	Brilliance China Automotive	or morgan	(023)	(23,300)	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(13)
. //	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(14)	(1,600)	China Gas Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(157)
		-			-	-	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
				J		, ,	
(00.400)	Hong Kong continued	0:::1	(5.000)	(0.000)	Hong Kong continued	15.14	
(22,400)	China Gas Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(5,630)	(6,000) (26,000)	China Oriental Group Co Ltd*	JP Morgan Citibank	980
22,000	China High Speed Transmission Equipment			(16,000)	China Oriental Group Co Ltd China Oriental Group Co Ltd	HSBC	(171)
	Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(578)	. , ,	China Overseas Land	HODO	(171)
3,000	China High Speed	or morgan	(0.0)	(12,000)	& Investment Ltd	Citibank	4,147
,,,,,,	Transmission Equipment			35,000	China Overseas Property		,
	Group Co Ltd	Citibank	44		Holdings Ltd	Citibank	550
1,500	China Hongqiao Group Ltd	Citibank	33	20,000	China Overseas Property		
14,500 6,500	China Hongqiao Group Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(232) (104)	120,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	339
	China Hongqiao Group Ltd China Huarong Asset	JF Morgan	(104)	120,000	China Overseas Property Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	2,029
(00,000)	Management			18,200	China Pacific Insurance	or worgan	2,020
	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	1,682	,	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(1,678)
(1,077,000)	China Huarong Asset			7,800	China Pacific Insurance		
	Management	0	0.000	4 000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,022)
(25,000)	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	6,692	4,000	China Pacific Insurance	Citibank	65
(25,000)	China Huarong Asset  Management			124,000	Group Co Ltd 'H' China Petroleum	Citibarik	05
	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	506	124,000	& Chemical Corp 'H'	Citibank	(7,507)
(196,000)	China Innovationpay Group	HSBC	738	2,000	China Petroleum		,
21,600	China International Capital				& Chemical Corp 'H'	HSBC	(139)
40.000	Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	(2,496)	8,000	China Petroleum	10.14	(553)
12,000	•	Citibank	112	(22 500)	& Chemical Corp 'H' China Railway Construction	JP Morgan	(557)
12,000	Group Ltd China Kepei Education	Citibank	112	(33,500)	Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	391
12,000	Group Ltd	HSBC	(240)	72,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,153)
66,000	China Lesso Group		, ,	30,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Citibank	. ´517 <sup>´</sup>
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(886)	(248,000)	China Reinsurance Group		
24,000	China Lesso Group	LIODO	(4.470)	(4.000)	Corp 'H'	Citibank	(1,621)
64,000	Holdings Ltd China Lesso Group	HSBC	(1,170)	(4,000)	China Resources Beer Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	777
04,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,232)	(32.000)	China Resources Beer	or worgan	111
15,000	China Lilang Ltd	HSBC	(976)	(=,==,	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(740)
25,000	China Lilang Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,054)	28,000	China Resources Cement		
3,000	China Lilang Ltd	Citibank	(173)	(0.000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(263)
(28,000)	China Longyuan Power Group Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(52)	(6,000)	China Resources Gas Group Ltd	HSBC	(1,246)
(48.000)	China Maple Leaf	Citibalik	(32)	2,000	China Resources Gas	TIODC	(1,240)
(12,222)	Educational Systems Ltd	Citibank	(79)	_,	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	415
40,000	China Maple Leaf			2,000	China Resources Gas	-	
(0.4.000)	Educational Systems Ltd	JP Morgan	(906)	(00.000)	Group Ltd	Citibank	455
(34,000)	China Maple Leaf Educational Systems Ltd	HSBC	769	(22,000)	China Resources Gas Group Ltd	Citibank	(5,001)
54.000	China Maple Leaf	TIODC	709	(46 000)	China Resources Land Ltd	Citibank	(1,344)
01,000	Educational Systems Ltd	HSBC	(773)	. , ,	China Resources Medical	Ollibariik	(1,011)
(48,000)	China Maple Leaf				Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(391)
04.000	Educational Systems Ltd	JP Morgan	1,087	9,000	China Resources Medical	11000	(407)
24,000	China Medical System Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	1,147	3,500	Holdings Co Ltd China Resources Medical	HSBC	(167)
126,000	China Medical System	or worgan	1,147	0,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(25)
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	7,004	27,000	China Resources		, ,
28,000	China Medical System				Pharmaceutical Group		
(0.000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	1,340	00.000	Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(2,036)
	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd China Merchants Bank	Citibank	286	22,000	China Resources Pharmaceutical Group		
(01,000)	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(1,435)		Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,661)
(6,000)	China Merchants Bank		( , ,	16,500	China Resources	3.	( ) /
	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	168		Pharmaceutical Group		
10,000	China Merchants Port	0	(000)	100.000	Ltd '144A'	Citibank	776
(71 500)	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(388)	130,000	China Resources Power	Citibank	15 7/1
(71,000)	China Minsheng Banking Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(48)	43,000	Holdings Co Ltd China SCE Group	Citibank	15,741
3,500	China Mobile Ltd	JP Morgan	(693)	10,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(368)
	China Molybdenum Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	980	(82,000)	China Southern Airlines		()
	China Molybdenum Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	229		Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	1,101
	China Molybdenum Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	65	(16,000)	China Southern Airlines	LICDO	<b>/6</b> :
(2,000)	China New Higher Education Group Ltd '144A'	Citibank	12	(110 000)	Co Ltd 'H' China State Construction	HSBC	(3)
(23.000)	China New Higher Education	Jubank	14	(110,000)	International Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(7,390)
. ,/	Group Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	902	(48,000)	China State Construction		,,,
	China Oilfield Services Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,272)		International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(2,058)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
(20,800)	China Taiping Insurance	Citib and	(4.450)	43,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(15,053)
166,000	Holdings Co Ltd China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank Citibank	(1,453) 499	4,500 4,000	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(3,724) (602)
62,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(291)		CK Infrastructure	Cilibatik	(002)
100,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(473)	(0,000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	2,811
,	China Tower Corp	3.	( - /	(19,000)	CLP Holdings Ltd	Citibank	7,669
	Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	1,506	25,000	CNOOC Ltd	Citibank	(1,746)
88,000	China Traditional Chinese			1,000	CNOOC Ltd	HSBC	(111)
40.000	Medicine Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	491	12,000	CNOOC Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,331)
40,000	China Traditional Chinese Medicine Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(340)	(24,000)	Comba Telecom Systems Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	700
38,000	China Traditional Chinese	ПОВС	(0+0)	(32 000)	Comba Telecom Systems	or worgan	700
,	Medicine Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(324)	(=,==,	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	280
580,000	China Travel International			12,000	Consun Pharmaceutical		
	Investment Hong Kong Ltd	Citibank	(1,369)		Group Ltd	JP Morgan	67
272,000	China Travel International	LIODO	457	23,000	Consun Pharmaceutical	LIODO	400
198,000	Investment Hong Kong Ltd China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	HSBC Citibank	157 (4,349)	19.000	Group Ltd Consun Pharmaceutical	HSBC	130
20,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	HSBC	(1,767)	19,000	Group Ltd	Citibank	520
28.000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,476)	(60.000)	Convoy Global Holdings Ltd**	Citibank	435
(4,500)	China Vanke Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	272	(324,000)	Convoy Global Holdings Ltd**	HSBC	2,349
(5,500)	China Yongda Automobiles				,	JP Morgan	1,392
	Services Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(334)	(48,000)	Coolpad Group Ltd**	Citibank	4,158
36,000	China Yuhua Education	JP Morgan	(1.265)		Coolpad Group Ltd**	HSBC ID Morgan	19,406
(48 000)	Corp Ltd '144A' China Yuhua Education	JP Morgan	(1,365)	(44,000) (5,500)	Coolpad Group Ltd** COSCO SHIPPING	JP Morgan	3,812
(40,000)	Corp Ltd '144A'	Citibank	165	(3,300)	Holdings Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	19
(6,000)	China Yuhua Education	O. C.		44,000	COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	Citibank	2,113
, ,	Corp Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	228	4,000	COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	HSBC	100
(43,000)	China ZhengTong Auto			2,000	COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	JP Morgan	50
(204 500)	Services Holdings Ltd	Citibank	1,299	(11,000)	Country Garden Services	Citib and	(4.000)
(201,500)	China ZhengTong Auto Services Holdings Ltd	HSBC	27,903	(39,000)	Holdings Co Ltd CPMC Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,898) 691
6,000	China Zhongwang	ПОВС	21,303		CPMC Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(116)
-,	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(227)		CPMC Holdings Ltd	Citibank	699
17,600	China Zhongwang			(18,000)	CRRC Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(219)
04.000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(667)		CRRC Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(567)
64,000 96,000	Chinasoft International Ltd Chinasoft International Ltd	Citibank HSBC	28	12,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	Citibank	(995)
,	Chongging Rural	ПОВС	(4,244)	(43 600)	Group Ltd Dah Sing Banking	Citibalik	(885)
(20,000)	Commercial Bank Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	136	(10,000)	Group Ltd	Citibank	5,152
31,600	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery			3,600	Dah Sing Financial		
	Group Ltd	Citibank	(1,183)		Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,246)
19,200	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery	ID M	(0.750)	5,600	Dah Sing Financial	LIODO	(0.000)
15,600	Group Ltd Chow Tai Fook Jewellery	JP Morgan	(2,752)	2,400	Holdings Ltd Dah Sing Financial	HSBC	(3,083)
13,000	Group Ltd	HSBC	(2,235)	2,400	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,322)
148,000	CIFI Holdings Group Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,683)	(10,500)	Dali Foods Group	3	( )- /
86,000	CIFI Holdings Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,204)		Co Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(19)
12,000	CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd	Citibank	9	(4,000)	Dali Foods Group		/:
44,000	CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(4,792)	(24.000)	Co Ltd '144A'	Citibank	(69)
34,000 112,000	CIMC Enric Holdings Ltd CITIC Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(3,374) (1,835)	(24,000)	Dali Foods Group Co Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(44)
81,000	CITIC Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,080)	27,000	Dongfang Electric	11000	( ,
78,000	CITIC Ltd	HSBC	(4,104)	,	Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(465)
(11,000)	CITIC Securities Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	963	4,400	Dongfang Electric		
(22,500)	CITIC Securities Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	3,133	0.000	Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(177)
50,000	CITIC Telecom International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(2,024)	2,600	Dongfang Electric Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(105)
339,000	CITIC Telecom International	ПОВС	(2,024)	28,000	Dongfeng Motor	or worgan	(103)
223,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(13,731)	_0,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(799)
44,000	CITIC Telecom International	-	, , ,	(24,000)	Dongfeng Motor		, ,
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(378)		Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	685
388,000	Citychamp Watch	O't'll and	2.	(16,000)	Dongfeng Motor	ID M	<b>3</b> 0-
10,000	& Jewellery Group Ltd Citychamp Watch	Citibank	81	(10 000)	Group Co Ltd 'H' Dongfeng Motor	JP Morgan	785
10,000	& Jewellery Group Ltd	HSBC	40	(10,000)	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	97
	Citychamp Watch		70	(1.900)	ENN Energy Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(451)
192,000			700		Esprit Holdings Ltd	HSBC	
192,000	& Jewellery Group Ltd	JP Morgan	766	(141,600)	Laprit Holdings Ltd		(384)
192,000 1,000 2,500	& Jewellery Group Ltd CK Asset Holdings Ltd CK Asset Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan HSBC	(785) (1,960)	(11,000)	Esprit Holdings Ltd Esprit Holdings Ltd FIH Mobile Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	40 5,530

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

		_	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
(50,000)	First Pacific Co Ltd	HSBC	(16)	(22,000)	Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(823)
11,000	Flat Glass Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	412	(90,000)	Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(3,364)
27,500	Fosun International Ltd	Citibank	(1,229)	(11,000)	HC Group Inc	Citibank	(32)
11,500	Fosun International Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,718)	2,200	Henderson Land		
(62,000)	Fufeng Group Ltd	Citibank	(28)		Development Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,174)
(36,000)	Fufeng Group Ltd	HSBC	(794)	(9,000)	Henderson Land		
6,000	Future Land Development		` '		Development Co Ltd	HSBC	1,725
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	243	6,000	Hengan International		
(3.000)	Galaxy Entertainment			,	Group Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,062)
(-,,	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(153)	11,500	Hengan International		(
(12.000)	Galaxy Entertainment	Ü	` '	,	Group Co Ltd	HSBC	(15,170)
( ,,	Group Ltd	Citibank	1,233	5,000	Hengan International		( -, -,
(2.000)	Galaxy Entertainment		,,	-,	Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,995)
(=,)	Group Ltd	HSBC	2,118	(116 000)	HengTen Networks Group Ltd	JP Morgan	160
(42 800)	Ganfeng Lithium		_,		HengTen Networks Group Ltd	Citibank	(638)
(12,000)	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	(1,632)	60,000	Hisense Home Appliances	Ollibariik	(000)
(882 000)	GCL-Poly Energy	O.C.D.G. III	(1,552)	00,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(4,521)
(002,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	512	5,000	Hisense Home Appliances	O.C.Darint	( .,= . )
(11 000)	Geely Automobile	Olubariik	0.2	0,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(836)
(11,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(213)	27,000	Hisense Home Appliances	11000	(000)
(84 000)	Gemdale Properties	Olubariik	(2.10)	21,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(2,517)
(04,000)	& Investment Corp Ltd	Citibank	(223)	(5,000)	HK Electric Investments	or morgan	(2,017)
(344,000)	Gemdale Properties	Onibanik	(220)	(0,000)	& HK Electric Investments		
(344,000)	& Investment Corp Ltd	HSBC	2,158		Ltd (Unit)	Citibank	53
(18 000)	Genscript Biotech Corp	Citibank	2,130	(47 000)	HK Electric Investments	Citibarik	55
36,000	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2,695)	(47,000)	& HK Electric Investments		
6,600	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(245)		Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	23
34,600	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(3,278)	1,000	HKBN Ltd	JP Morgan	(108)
	GOME Retail Holdings Ltd	HSBC	111	1,500	HKBN Ltd	HSBC	(162)
	GOME Retail Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(831)	36,500	HKBN Ltd	Citibank	(226)
(80,000)	GOME Retail Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	92	51,000	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	2,274
. , ,	Goodbaby International	JF Worgan	92	38,000	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit)	JP Morgan	1,690
(222,000)		Citibank	3,913	2,000	HKT Trust & HKT Ltd (Unit)	Citibank	100
(21.000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibalik	3,913	,	` ,	Cilibarik	100
(21,000)	Goodbaby International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	1,093	(29,700)	Hong Kong & China Gas Co Ltd	Citibank	2,169
(43 000)	Goodbaby International	HODO	1,095	(47 300)	Hong Kong & China Gas	Citibarik	2,109
(43,000)	Holdings Ltd	ID Morgan	783	(47,300)	Co Ltd	HSBC	3,170
15,000	Great Eagle Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	1,494	(44,000)	Hope Education Group	повс	3,170
11,000	Great Eagle Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(1,222)	(44,000)	Co Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	276
12,000	Great Eagle Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,337)	(25,000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor	JF Worgan	210
(55,500)	Great Wall Motor Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(178)	(23,000)	Ltd '144A'	Citibank	(48)
(38,000)	Greentown Service	Ollibarik	(170)	(6,000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor	Ollibarik	(+0)
(30,000)	Group Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,012)	(0,000)	Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(131)
(26,000)	Guangdong Investment Ltd	Citibank	(3,227)	(1.000)	Hua Hong Semiconductor	TIODO	(131)
	Guangzhou Automobile	Citibalik	(3,221)	(1,000)	Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(13)
(0,000)		HSBC	(502)	(00 000)		JF Worgan	(13)
(02 000)	Group Co Ltd 'H'	ПОВС	(503)	(96,000)	Huaneng Renewables Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(1,897)
(92,000)	Guangzhou Automobile Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(2.246)	(26,000)	Hutchison	Citibarik	(1,097)
(6,000)	Guangzhou Baiyunshan	Citibalik	(3,246)	(20,000)	Telecommunications		
(0,000)	Pharmaceutical Holdings				Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(6)
	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	1,276	(02 000)	Hutchison	Ollibarik	(0)
20,000	Guangzhou R&F Properties	Citibalik	1,270	(92,000)			
30,000	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	2,269		Telecommunications Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	HSBC	18,385
22,400	Guangzhou R&F Properties	Citibalik	2,209	(120,000)	Hutchison	TIODO	10,303
22,400	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	1.067	(120,000)			
(00,000)	Guotai Junan International	JF Worgan	1,067		Telecommunications	ID Morgon	20,874
(99,000)		ID Morgan	1,169	(1.000)	Hong Kong Holdings Ltd Hysan Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	
(219 000)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	1,109	. , ,	Hysan Development Co Ltd		161
(316,000)	Guotai Junan International	Citibank	1 070	. , ,		HSBC	10,263
(7.000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	1,978		IGG Inc	Citibank	(2.009)
(7,000)	Haier Electronics Group	Citibant	(400)	(28,800)	IMAX China Holding Inc '144A'	Citibank	(2,998)
(10.000)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(462)	(3,300)	IMAX China Holding Inc '144A'	JP Morgan	562
(18,000)	Haitian International	Citibant	1 604	(5,000)	Innovent Biologics Inc	HSBC ID Morgan	410
(200,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	1,664	(5,000)	Innovent Biologics Inc	JP Morgan	696
(∠∪∪,∪∪∪)	Haitong International	Oitib and	4 705	(58,000)	Inspur International Ltd	Citibank	1,455
70.000	Securities Group Ltd	Citibank	1,785	(76,000)	Inspur International Ltd	HSBC	4,912
76,000	Haitong International	O:tib1	(0.10)	(16,000)	Jiangxi Copper Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(508)
, <del></del> -	Securities Group Ltd	Citibank	(948)	(8,000)	Jiayuan International	O'''' '	=
13,600	Haitong Securities Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(732)		Group Ltd	Citibank	(166)
34,000	Haitong Securities Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(4,780)	7,500	Johnson Electric Holdings Ltd	Citibank	13
					ionneon Floctric Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(2.197)
25,600 (78,000)	Haitong Securities Co Ltd 'H' Harbin Electric Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan Citibank	(3,601) (42)	7,500	Johnson Electric Holdings Ltd	or worgan	(2,187)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holaing	Description	Counterparty	005	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	005
7.000	Hong Kong continued			(000.000)	Hong Kong continued		
7,000	K Wah International	Citibank	(14)	(266,000)	Maanshan Iron & Steel Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	913
(26,000)	Holdings Ltd Kaisa Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(14) (374)	(28,000)	Man Wah Holdings Ltd	Citibank	96
. , ,	Kaisa Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(76)	(14,500)	Meituan Dianping 'B'	Citibank	1,658
	Kasen International		(. 0)	(700)		HSBC	(272
, , ,	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(909)	(200)		JP Morgan	` 3
(7,000)	Kasen International			(3,000)	Melco International		
	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(13)	(	Development Ltd	HSBC	67
(18,000)	Kasen International	ID Margan	(22)	(33,000)	Melco International	Citibank	1 076
13,000	Holdings Ltd Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(33) (1,138)	(1,600)	Development Ltd MGM China Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	1,876 508
4,500	Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	JP Morgan	(752)	(49,200)	MGM China Holdings Ltd	Citibank	6,073
20,000	Kerry Logistics Network Ltd	Citibank	(1,346)	(3,000)	Microport Scientific Corp	Citibank	139
	Kerry Properties Ltd	Citibank	1,511	(2,000)	Minth Group Ltd	JP Morgan	416
6,500	Kingboard Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,102)	(116,000)	MMG Ltd	Citibank	1,150
	Kingboard Holdings Ltd	HSBC	541	(4,000)	MMG Ltd	HSBC	366
(47,500)	Kingboard Laminates			7,000	MTR Corp Ltd	Citibank	(407
(405.000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	2,988	5,500	MTR Corp Ltd	HSBC	763
(105,000)	Kingdee International	Citibonic	1 264	(16,000)	NagaCorp Ltd	Citibank	(37
(13 000)	Software Group Co Ltd Kingsoft Corp Ltd	Citibank Citibank	1,364 (4,670)	7,000	NetDragon Websoft Holdings Ltd	Citibank	374
	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd	Citibank	(916)	2,000	NetDragon Websoft	Citibalik	374
	KWG Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	303	2,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(468
	KWG Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(52)	(71,000)	New World Development		(
	L'Occitane International SA	Citibank	531	,	Co Ltd	Citibank	5,693
(750)	L'Occitane International SA	HSBC	(3)	(23,000)	Nexteer Automotive		
. ,	L'Occitane International SA	JP Morgan	(1)		Group Ltd	Citibank	2,611
(16,800)	Landing International	LIODO	4.000	(1,000)	Nine Dragons Paper	LIODO	454
(97 000)	Development Ltd	HSBC	1,688	(106 000)	Holdings Ltd Nine Dragons Paper	HSBC	154
(67,000)	Lee & Man Paper Manufacturing Ltd	Citibank	946	(100,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	6,134
(1.000)	Lee & Man Paper	Citibalik	340	8,000	NWS Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	241
(1,000)	Manufacturing Ltd	JP Morgan	110	(993,000)	Pacific Basin Shipping Ltd	Citibank	4,901
136,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	Citibank	(8,799)	(81,000)	Pacific Basin Shipping Ltd	HSBC	1,227
114,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	HSBC	(16,129)	(43,000)	PCCW Ltd	HSBC	493
132,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(10,059)	(43,000)	People's Insurance Co		
(205,000)	Leyou Technologies	Office	(0.000)	0.000	Group of China Ltd/The 'H'	Citibank	(892
(174 752)	Holdings Ltd Leyou Technologies	Citibank	(2,930)	2,000 126,000	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H' PetroChina Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC JP Morgan	(81
(174,732)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,795)	82,000	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(5,086 (2,047
682,000	Li & Fung Ltd	Citibank	(9,465)	(4,000)	PICC Property & Casualty	Olubank	(2,047
96,000	Li & Fung Ltd	HSBC	(1,212)	(1,000)	Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(65
442,000	Li & Fung Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,584)	(2,000)	PICC Property & Casualty		•
	Li & Fung Ltd	Citibank	2,359		Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(32)
40,000	Li Ning Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,556)	(32,000)	PICC Property & Casualty		
69,000	Li Ning Co Ltd	Citibank	3,445	45.000	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(2,437)
93,500 10,500	Li Ning Co Ltd Lifestyle International	JP Morgan	(10,268)	15,000	Ping An Insurance Group Co of China Ltd 'H'	Citibank	3,305
10,500	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,487)	1,500	Ping An Insurance Group	Citibalik	3,303
(338,000)	Lifetech Scientific Corp	Citibank	(6,522)	1,000	Co of China Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(484
	Lifetech Scientific Corp	JP Morgan	(262)	4,500	Ping An Insurance Group		(
(23,000)	Link (Reit)	Citibank	8,831		Co of China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,454
14,000	Logan Property Holdings			(69,000)	Postal Savings Bank of		
	Co Ltd	Citibank	1,374		China Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Citibank	(1,093)
14,000	Logan Property Holdings	10.14	(550)	(96,000)	Postal Savings Bank of	11000	505
10.000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(556)	(1,000)	China Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	HSBC	565
10,000	Logan Property Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(396)	(1,000) (11,000)	Power Assets Holdings Ltd Power Assets Holdings Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	103 1,136
5,500	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	1,040	(28,000)	Power Assets Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,604
	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(999)	(31,800)	PRADA SpA	Citibank	728
2,500	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	454	26,000	Prosperity (Reit)	HSBC	(223
11,500	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	1,755	86,000	Prosperity (Reit)	JP Morgan	(740
149,000	Lonking Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(4,899)	230,000	Prosperity (Reit)	Citibank	(4,306
89,000	Lonking Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,405)	5,200	Red Star Macalline Group		
150,000	Lonking Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(7,421)	(00 005)	Corp Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	39
(28,000)	Luk Fook Holdings	LICEC	0.700	(22,000)	Redsun Properties Group Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(573
(0 000)	International Ltd Luk Fook Holdings	HSBC	2,782	7,000 13,000	Road King Infrastructure Ltd Road King Infrastructure Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,128
(3,000)	International Ltd	Citibank	260	(36,000)	Sa Sa International	or worgall	(3,128)
19,500	Luye Pharma Group	Julianik	200	(50,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	266
					- · J - · · ·		_00

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
(14,000)	Sa Sa International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	568	12,000 90,000	Sinofert Holdings Ltd Sinofert Holdings Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(45) (336)
(11,400)	Samsonite International SA	Citibank	850	1,500	Sinopec Engineering Group	_	(000)
(300) 8,000	Samsonite International SA Sands China Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	200 (5,251)	16,500	Co Ltd 'H' Sinopec Engineering Group	HSBC	(184)
25,200	Sands China Ltd	Citibank	(10,329)	10,300	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(2,029)
400	Sands China Ltd	HSBC	(312)	35,500	Sinopec Engineering Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(2.004)
(45,000)	Semiconductor  Manufacturing			(24,000)	Sinopec Kantons	Citibank	(3,004)
(50,500)	International Corp	JP Morgan	(8,009)	(20,000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	481
(50,500)	Semiconductor  Manufacturing			(30,000)	Sinopec Kantons Holdings Ltd	Citibank	103
()	International Corp	Citibank	(2,372)	4,000	Sinopec Oilfield Service		
(9,500)	Shandong Chenming Paper Holdings Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(65)	32,000	Corp 'H' Sinopec Oilfield Service	HSBC	26
(2,500)	Shandong Gold Mining				Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	207
52,000	Co Ltd 'H' '144A' Shandong Weigao Group	HSBC	116	10,000	Sinopec Oilfield Service Corp 'H'	Citibank	65
02,000	Medical Polymer Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(157)	(210,000)	Sinopec Shanghai	Ollibarik	00
4,000	Shandong Weigao Group Medical Polymer Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(227)	10.400	Petrochemical Co Ltd 'H' Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank Citibank	1,254 367
(7,500)	Shanghai Fosun	JF Worgan	(221)	9,600	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(827)
	Pharmaceutical Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibook	940	22,400 500	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,909)
1,000	Shanghai Industrial	Citibank	840	17,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(21) (713)
25.000	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(69)	500	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	Citibank	(6)
25,000	Shanghai Industrial Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(3,844)	(6) (28,000)	Sisram Medical Ltd '144A'* SJM Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(105)
19,000	Shanghai Industrial	10.14		144,000	Skyworth Digital	0	, ,
66,000	Holdings Ltd Shanghai Jin Jiang	JP Morgan	(2,924)	54,000	Holdings Ltd Skyworth Digital	Citibank	139
,	International Hotels				Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	516
26,000	Group Co Ltd 'H' Shanghai Jin Jiang	Citibank	(1,585)	44,000	Skyworth Digital Holdings Ltd	HSBC	185
20,000	International Hotels			42,500	SmarTone	11020	100
54,000	Group Co Ltd 'H' Shanghai Jin Jiang	HSBC	(824)		Telecommunications Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(557)
34,000	International Hotels			43,500	SmarTone	Ollibarik	(551)
500	Group Co Ltd 'H' Shanghai Pharmaceuticals	JP Morgan	(1,712)		Telecommunications Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(2,293)
300	Holding Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(26)	35,000	SmarTone	ПОВС	(2,233)
17,400	Shanghai Pharmaceuticals	Citibank	600		Telecommunications	ID Morgon	(4.949)
(14,000)	Holding Co Ltd 'H' Shangri-La Asia Ltd	Citibank	608 661	(96,000)	Holdings Ltd SMI Holdings Group Ltd**	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,848) 6,951
16,000	Shenzhen Expressway	LIODO	(454)		SMI Holdings Group Ltd**	JP Morgan	15,652
24,000	Co Ltd 'H' Shenzhen Expressway	HSBC	(454)	12,000 9,000	SSY Group Ltd Sunac China Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(1,186) (4,387)
40.000	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(683)	1,600	Sunny Optical Technology	0	(014)
16,000	Shenzhen Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(961)	(700)	Group Co Ltd Sunny Optical Technology	Citibank	(614)
10,500	Shenzhen International		, ,	, ,	Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,118
(6 800)	Holdings Ltd Shenzhou International	JP Morgan	(3,331)	(4,900)	Sunny Optical Technology Group Co Ltd	Citibank	4,144
	Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	3,565	3,000	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(1,637)
(88,000)	Shougang Fushan Resources Group Ltd	Citibank	1,553	3,000 5,000	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A' Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	Citibank HSBC	(655) (2,724)
14,500	Shui On Land Ltd	JP Morgan	(108)	(4,000)	Swire Properties Ltd	Citibank	407
31,000	Shui On Land Ltd	Citibank	204	1,600	Swire Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	107
52,000 30,000	Shui On Land Ltd Shun Tak Holdings Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(388) 126	161,000 41,000	TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(5,680) (3,590)
20,000	Shun Tak Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(733)	65,000	TCL Electronics Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,694)
4,000 (40,000)	Shun Tak Holdings Ltd Shun Tak Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(147) (168)	8,000 4,000	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(310) (1,378)
(15,000)	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	Citibank	(415)	7,000	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,044)
144,000 (2,500)	Sino Land Co Ltd Sino-Ocean Group	Citibank	(9,050)	(800) 500	Television Broadcasts Ltd Tencent Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	135 (2,120)
	Holding Ltd	HSBC	72	(5,500)	Texhong Textile Group Ltd	Citibank	499
(128,000)	Sino-Ocean Group Holding Ltd	Citibank	(1,025)	18,000	Tian Ge Interactive Holdings Ltd '144A'	HSBC	(615)
270,000	Sinofert Holdings Ltd	Citibank	717		LIQ ITTA	. 1000	(013)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
34,000	Tian Ge Interactive Holdings	ID Marrier	(050)	(5,000)	Wuxi Biologics Cayman	O't'le e el	(0.507)
88,000	Ltd '144A' Tian Ge Interactive Holdings	JP Morgan	(650)	(24,800)	Inc '144A' Wynn Macau Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(2,527) 520
	Ltd '144A'	Citibank	(1,466)	(48,800)	Xiaomi Corp 'B' '144A'	Citibank	3,178
4,000	Tianneng Power International Ltd	HSBC	(232)		Xiaomi Corp 'B' '144A' Xinjiang Goldwind Science	JP Morgan	278
44,000	Tianneng Power International	ПОВО	(232)	(14,000)	& Technology Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(312)
20.000	Ltd Tianneng Power International	JP Morgan	(2,553)		Xinyi Energy Holdings Ltd Xinyi Energy Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(4)
28,000	Ltd	Citibank	(336)		Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(1) 189
2,000	Times China Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(140)	(30,000)	Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	Citibank	469
2,000	Times China Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(140)	(162,000)	Xinyi Solar Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,939)
7,000	Times China Holdings Ltd	Citibank	`760 <sup>°</sup>	(59,338)	Xinyi Solar Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,158)
14,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands				Xiwang Special Steel Co Ltd	HSBC	398
18,000	Holding Corp Tingyi Cayman Islands	Citibank	413	(47,000) (47,000)	Xiwang Special Steel Co Ltd Xiwang Special Steel Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	112 174
10,000	Holding Corp	HSBC	(986)	33,500	Xtep International	or morgan	
8,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands	ID Mannan	(420)	0.500	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(4,468)
7,000	Holding Corp Tong Ren Tang Technologies	JP Morgan	(439)	9,500	Xtep International Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(576)
.,000	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(243)	75,500	Xtep International		(0.0)
6,000	Tong Ren Tang Technologies	HSBC	(200)	19,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(10,073)
5,000	Co Ltd 'H' Tong Ren Tang Technologies	повс	(208)	10,000	Yanzhou Coal Mining Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	108
	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	121	5,000	Yihai International		
(4,000)	Tongcheng-Elong Holdings Ltd	HSBC	118	(87,000)	Holding Ltd Youyuan International	Citibank	1,997
(30,000)	Tongda Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	189	(87,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	86
	Towngas China Co Ltd	Citibank	(49)	(38 000)	Youyuan International	Ollibarik	00
(9,000)	TravelSky Technology Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	2,578	(55,555)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	137
(11,000)	TravelSky Technology Ltd 'H'	Citibank	1,464	(14,500)	Yue Yuen Industrial	· ·	
24,000	Uni-President China Holdings Ltd	HSBC	693	(13,000)	Holdings Ltd Yue Yuen Industrial	Citibank	504
12,000	United Laboratories	TIGBO	093	(13,000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	4,643
	International Holdings	11000	(400)	242,000	Yuexiu Transport	0	(4.700)
38,000	Ltd/The United Laboratories	HSBC	(102)	100 000	Infrastructure Ltd Yuexiu Transport	Citibank	(4,760)
00,000	International Holdings			100,000	Infrastructure Ltd	HSBC	(2,641)
10.000	Ltd/The	Citibank	601	60,000	Yuexiu Transport	ID Margan	(1.720)
10,000	United Laboratories International Holdings			(50,500)	Infrastructure Ltd Zhaojin Mining Industry	JP Morgan	(1,730)
	Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(85)		Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(530)
(181,000) 22.000	Value Partners Group Ltd Vitasoy International	Citibank	3,811	(11,500)	Zhaojin Mining Industry Co Ltd 'H'	ID Margan	(11.1)
22,000	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	8,516	(11,000)	Zhaojin Mining Industry	JP Morgan	(114)
4,000	Vitasoy International		,		Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(486)
8,000	Holdings Ltd Vitasoy International	HSBC	1,852	6,000	Zhejiang Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(40)
0,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	3,701	28,000	Zhejiang Expressway	Ollibarik	(40)
	VSTECS Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,296)		Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(84)
14,000	Want Want China Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(1,134)	20,000	Zhejiang Expressway Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(61)
50,000	Want Want China	ПОВО	(1,104)	(5,000)	ZhongAn Online P&C	or worgan	(01)
00.000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,051)	(00.500)	Insurance Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	1,273
33,000	Want Want China Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(903)	(32,500)	Zhongsheng Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(9,101)
33,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(2,374)	(86.500)	Zhou Hei Ya International		(0,.0.)
51,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(2,672)	(,,	Holdings Co Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	1,882
27,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	794	(126,500)	Zhou Hei Ya International	· ·	
80,000	WH Group Ltd	Citibank	(2,889)		Holdings Co Ltd '144A'	Citibank	2,169
24,000	WH Group Ltd	HSBC	(967)	(15,300)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times		
88,500	WH Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(11,669)	//- /	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(5,811)
(23,000)	•	Citibank	5,367	(40,100)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times	0'''	(0.007)
(6,000)	•	HSBC	2,090	40.000	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(8,627)
(2,000) 1,500	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The WuXi AppTec	JP Morgan	697	18,000 2,000	Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H' Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan HSBC	(294) (33)
1,500	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	(332)	58,000	Zijin Mining Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	93
(1,500)	Wuxi Biologics	· ·	, ,	120,600	Zoomlion Heavy Industry		
(500)	Cayman Inc '144A' Wuxi Biologics	HSBC	(125)		Science and Technology Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	2,677
(500)	Cayman Inc '144A'	JP Morgan	379		OU LIU II	Citibalik	2,011
		- 0					

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Hana Kana continued				Indonesia continued		
	Hong Kong continued Zoomlion Heavy Industry Science and Technology			(7,100)	Indonesia continued Semen Indonesia Persero Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(330)
40,400	Co Ltd 'H' Zoomlion Heavy Industry Science and Technology	JP Morgan	3,473	101,600 11,100 426,100	Surya Citra Media Tbk PT Surya Citra Media Tbk PT Surya Citra Media Tbk PT	Citibank HSBC JP Morgan	1,149 (60) (2,361)
(13,800)	Co Ltd 'H' ZTE Corp 'H'	HSBC Citibank	1,203 3,028	· '	Tower Bersama Infrastructure Tbk PT	JP Morgan	356
, ,	·		(200,853)	60,400 31,900	Transcoal Pacific Tbk PT Transcoal Pacific Tbk PT	HSBC Citibank	463 (147)
	Indonesia			5,100 28,500	Unilever Indonesia Tbk PT United Tractors Tbk PT	Citibank Citibank	692 2,744
	Adaro Energy Tbk PT	JP Morgan	8	10,000	United Tractors Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(1,251)
	AKR Corporindo Tbk PT	HSBC Citibank	(2,748)	1,100	United Tractors Tbk PT	HSBC	(135)
	Aneka Tambang Tbk Aneka Tambang Tbk	Citibank HSBC	3,125 (1,682)	77,100	Vale Indonesia Tbk PT	HSBC	(1,110)
	Aneka Tambang Tbk	JP Morgan	(421)	76,300	Vale Indonesia Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(1,114)
36,800	Astra International Tbk PT	JP Morgan	139 <sup>°</sup>	27,300 129,100	Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT	Citibank JP Morgan	489
, , ,	Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(4,774)	129,100	Wijaya Karya Persero TDK PT	JF Morgan	(80)
( -,,	Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	HSBC	(691)				22,534
(200,000)	Bank Negara Indonesia Persero Tbk PT	JP Morgan	6,452		Japan		
(282,700)	Bank Tabungan Negara	JF Worgan	0,432	1,500	77 Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	1,464
(===,:==)	Persero Tbk PT	HSBC	(1,066)	5,400	77 Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(935)
(16,900)	Bank Tabungan Negara			2,700	77 Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	2,710
(005.000)	Persero Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(61)		Acom Co Ltd	Citibank	217
(,,	Barito Pacific Tbk PT	HSBC Citibank	12,695		Acom Co Ltd	HSBC ID Morgan	314
,	Bukit Asam Tbk PT Bumi Resources Tbk PT	Citibank JP Morgan	2,902 246	1,200	Acom Co Ltd ADEKA Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	1,623 (363)
	Bumi Serpong Damai Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(2,588)	900	ADEKA Corp	Citibank	(118)
	Bumi Serpong Damai Tbk PT	HSBC	(108)	200	Advantest Corp	Citibank	(270)
65,700	Charoen Pokphand		` ,	(500)	Aeon Co Ltd	Citibank	485
	Indonesia Tbk PT	Citibank	2,382	(2,900)	Aeon Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,558
	Gudang Garam Tbk PT	Citibank	1,114	100	Aeon Delight Co Ltd	HSBC	(399)
37,700	Hanjaya Mandala Sampoerna Tbk PT	JP Morgan	57	(46) (55)	AEON Investment Corp (Reit) AEON Investment Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,488) (1,592)
18,500	Hanjaya Mandala	or worgan	01	2,000	AGC Inc/Japan	HSBC	(653)
-,	Sampoerna Tbk PT	HSBC	33	100	AGC Inc/Japan	Citibank	(142)
38,000	Indah Kiat Pulp & Paper			1,200	AGC Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(314)
	Corp Tbk PT	HSBC	2,691	700	Aichi Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	220
66,800	Indah Kiat Pulp & Paper Corp Tbk PT	Citibank	8,334	300 1,300	Aichi Bank Ltd/The Aida Engineering Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	537 (329)
8,800	Indo Tambangraya Megah	Citibalik	0,334	2,300	Aida Engineering Ltd	HSBC	(1,552)
0,000	Tbk PT	Citibank	491	2,500	Aida Engineering Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,708)
(18,400)	Indocement Tunggal			(12,500)	Aiful Corp	JP Morgan	6,333
	Prakarsa Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(530)		Ain Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,481
34,200	Indofood Sukses Makmur	Citib and	4 000		Aisan Industry Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,038)
75,100	Tbk PT Japfa Comfeed Indonesia	Citibank	1,099	200 2,200	Aisan Industry Co Ltd Aisan Industry Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(54) (561)
73,100	Tbk PT	Citibank	861	800	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	Citibank	(398)
56,600	Japfa Comfeed Indonesia	01001		400	Ajinomoto Co Inc	HSBC	360
	Tbk PT	HSBC	(149)	1,100	Ajinomoto Co Inc	JP Morgan	(117)
125,100	Japfa Comfeed Indonesia	ID Max	(0.4.4)	100	Akita Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	39
(43 600)	Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(344)	1,400 4,700	Amada Holdings Co Ltd Amada Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(507) 131
	Jasa Marga Persero Tbk PT Media Nusantara Citra	JP Morgan	(162)	3,000	Amada Holdings Co Ltd  Amada Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,023)
721,700	Tbk PT	Citibank	10,486	600	Anest Iwata Corp	HSBC	289
19,200	Media Nusantara Citra		,	900	Anest Iwata Corp	Citibank	428
	Tbk PT	HSBC	325			Citibank	(244)
82,600	Media Nusantara Citra	ID Massas	4.000	1,200	Anritsu Corp	JP Morgan	298
764,900	Tbk PT Mitra Adiperkasa Tbk PT	JP Morgan Citibank	1,392 1,610	2,100 300	AOI TYO Holdings Inc AOI TYO Holdings Inc	Citibank HSBC	(15)
	Mitra Adiperkasa Tok PT	HSBC	(1,857)	400	AOI TYO Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(46) (55)
	Mitra Adiperkasa Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(3,207)	1,000	AOKI Holdings Inc	Citibank	(67)
	Pabrik Kertas Tjiwi Kimia	Ü	, ,	500	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	HSBC	(439)
	Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(4,203)	3,200	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,748)
17,300	Ramayana Lestari Sentosa	LICDO	(045)	1,900	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	Citibank	(1)
505,600	Tbk PT Ramayana Lestari Sentosa	HSBC	(215)	200 900	Aozora Bank Ltd Aozora Bank Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	37 265
505,000	Tbk PT	Citibank	(1,091)	200	Arcs Co Ltd	Citibank	(3)
583,200	Ramayana Lestari Sentosa		(.,55.)	3,600	Arcs Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,715)
		ID Morgon	(7.216)		Arcs Co Ltd		
	Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(7,316)	1,100	AIGS GO LIU	JP Morgan HSBC	(317)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
100	ARTERIA Networks Corp	HSBC	67	2,700	COOKPAD Inc	JP Morgan	1,089
300	ARTERIA Networks Corp	JP Morgan	348	1,200	COOKPAD Inc	Citibank	8
500	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	459	(400)	Cosmo Energy Holdings	ID Mannan	(452)
800 200	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd Asics Corp	HSBC Citibank	974 (159)	4,700	Co Ltd Credit Saison Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(153) (1,793)
800	Astellas Pharma Inc	Citibank	(77)	2,500	Credit Saison Co Ltd	Citibank	1,038
1,000	Astellas Pharma Inc	HSBC	385	1,800	Credit Saison Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,493)
5,500	Astellas Pharma Inc	JP Morgan	2,260	300	CyberAgent Inc	HSBC	(1,082)
,	Awa Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(621)	100	CyberAgent Inc	JP Morgan	(352)
` <sup>′</sup> 500 <sup>′</sup>	Axial Retailing Inc	HSBC	3,945	900	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,228)
100	Axial Retailing Inc	JP Morgan	832	6,200	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	2,359
900	Axial Retailing Inc	Citibank	1,350	300	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Citibank	(11)
(500)	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	22	700	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	HSBC	247
200	Bando Chemical			2,000	Daibiru Corp	Citibank	(155)
200	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(117)	700	Daibiru Corp	HSBC	25
300	Bando Chemical Industries Ltd	Citibank	(30)	3,400 (1,200)	Daibiru Corp Daido Steel Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	182 4,338
200	Bando Chemical	Cilibalik	(30)	(800)	Daifuku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,038
200	Industries Ltd	HSBC	(121)	(300)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Citibank	156
(600)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	JP Morgan	1,076	(1,700)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,748
100	Belluna Co Ltd	HSBC	(63)	200	Dainichiseika Color		-,
400	Belluna Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(246)		& Chemicals		
500	Belluna Co Ltd	Citibank	(133)		Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank	77
900	Benesse Holdings Inc	Citibank	(297)	(700)	Daishi Hokuetsu Financial		
2,100	Benesse Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(7,287)		Group Inc	JP Morgan	1,599
1,200	Benesse Holdings Inc	HSBC	(4,228)	100	Daito Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(35)
400 500	BML Inc	Citibank HSBC	(265)	100 100	Daito Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Daito Trust Construction	JP Morgan	(141)
100	BML Inc BML Inc	JP Morgan	(90) (36)	100	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,623
(100)	BrainPad Inc	Citibank	1,214	(33)	Daiwa House Investment	or worgan	1,023
1,300	Brother Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,141)	(00)	Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,436)
200	Brother Industries Ltd	Citibank	(86)	300	Daiwabo Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	588
1,000	Brother Industries Ltd	HSBC	(1,684)	800	DeNA Co Ltd	Citibank	894
2,000	Calbee Inc	Citibank	(1,050)	300	Denso Corp	JP Morgan	(738)
200	Calbee Inc	HSBC	474	400	Denso Corp	HSBC	(1,017)
800	CareerIndex Inc	Citibank	(537)	100	Denyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(29)
800	CareerIndex Inc	JP Morgan	(454)	1,300	Denyo Co Ltd	Citibank	(962)
300	Cawachi Ltd	Citibank	256	800	Denyo Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(249)
4,000 600	Cawachi Ltd Cawachi Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,045) (136)	200 500	Descente Ltd Dip Corp	Citibank Citibank	(37) 163
700	Chiba Kogyo Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	(106)	200	Dip Corp	HSBC	50
4,000	Chiba Kogyo Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	159	(200)	Disco Corp	JP Morgan	3,874
1,800	Chiba Kogyo Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	519	(600)	DKS Co Ltd	Citibank	733
700	Chubu Shiryo Co Ltd	HSBC	(36)	2,600	DMG Mori Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,633)
1,900	Chubu Shiryo Co Ltd	Citibank	626	(7,100)	Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,924
1,200	Chubu Shiryo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(36)		Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	47
200	Chugai Pharmaceutical			100	DTS Corp	HSBC	209
(40.400)	Co Ltd	HSBC	311	100	DTS Corp	Citibank	(84)
	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	3,117	500	DTS Corp	JP Morgan	1,085
(300)	Chugoku Electric Power Co Inc/The	Citibank	(38)	600 200	DyDo Group Holdings Inc DyDo Group Holdings Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,039) (415)
(2 900)	Chugoku Electric Power	Ollipalik	(30)	200	East Japan Railway Co	HSBC	(415) 789
(2,300)	Co Inc/The	JP Morgan	(508)	300	East Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	1,238
4,000	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	HSBC	141	100	Eisai Co Ltd	Citibank	11
5,200	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,782)	100	Eisai Co Ltd	HSBC	136
11,900	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Citibank	<sup>'</sup> 513 <sup>'</sup>	200	Elematec Corp	Citibank	(28)
300	CMIC Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	335	400	Elematec Corp	HSBC	(193)
300	CMIC Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(50)	600	Elematec Corp	JP Morgan	(279)
100	CMIC Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	108	(100)	EM Systems Co Ltd	Citibank	51
(2,200)	•	ID Marra	0.050	600	en-japan Inc	Citibank	(34)
(000)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	3,952	200	en-japan Inc	JP Morgan	899
(200)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan	Citibank	413	800 (2,600)	EPS Holdings Inc eRex Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,420) (7,888)
200	Holdings Inc cocokara fine Inc	HSBC	(1,256)			JP Morgan Citibank	(7,888) 537
1,000	cocokara fine Inc	Citibank	(550)		ES-Con Japan Ltd	JP Morgan	163
800	cocokara fine Inc	JP Morgan	(4,953)		Evolable Asia Corp	Citibank	506
200	Colowide Co Ltd	HSBC	(221)	1,000	Exedy Corp	JP Morgan	(1,583)
			<b>(</b> · <i>)</i>	300	Exedy Corp	HSBC	(263)
100	Computer Engineering						
100	& Consulting Ltd	Citibank	5	(400)	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Citibank	186
100 100		Citibank	5	(400) (100)			

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
300	Fancl Corp	JP Morgan	253	(10,800)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	JP Morgan	10,095
, ,	FANUC Corp	JP Morgan	1,649	(500)	Hitachi Transport System Ltd	JP Morgan	(689)
200	FCC Co Ltd	HSBC	(285)	3,700	Hitachi Zosen Corp	Citibank	(722)
700	Fields Corp	Citibank	(252)	1,200	Hochiki Corp	Citibank	(561)
700	Fields Corp	JP Morgan	(1,542)	1,600	Hochiki Corp	JP Morgan	(2,107)
(1.700)	Fields Corp FP Corp	HSBC ID Margan	(1,330)	600	Hochiki Corp	HSBC HSBC	(804)
(1,700) 1,100	France Bed Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	3,037 36	1,800 900	Hokuriku Electric Power Co Hokuriku Electric Power Co	JP Morgan	85 53
1,100	France Bed Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(42)	1,200	Hokuriku Electric Power Co	Citibank	478
1,800	Fuji Co Ltd/Ehime	Citibank	(215)	(12,200)		JP Morgan	5,343
800	Fuji Co Ltd/Ehime	JP Morgan	(147)	(2,200)	Hoosiers Holdings	Citibank	(80)
(800)	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	JP Morgan	413	(2,600)	· ·	HSBC	1,169
3,100	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	HSBC	1,295	400	Hoshizaki Corp	Citibank	1,106
2,700	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	322	200	Hoshizaki Corp	JP Morgan	2,011
5,400	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	Citibank	(904)	700	Hosokawa Micron Corp	Citibank	1,083
(500)	Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	758	500	Hulic Co Ltd	Citibank	(90)
(100)	Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	Citibank	205	(27)	Hulic Reit Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(488)
100	Fuji Pharma Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(136)	9,300	Hyakugo Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	(458)
300	Fuji Pharma Co Ltd	Citibank	(131)	1,300	Hyakugo Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(168)
300	Fuji Pharma Co Ltd	HSBC	(416)	800	Hyakujushi Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	`549 <sup>°</sup>
200	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	Citibank	(200)	100	Hyakujushi Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	9
100	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	HSBC	194	100	Hyakujushi Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	13
2,600	Fujikura Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,384)	(1,500)	Ibiden Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,573
200	Fujimi Inc	Citibank	96	(6,100)	Ichigo Inc	Citibank	1,270
200	Fujimi Inc	HSBC	(599)	800	IHI Corp	HSBC	(606)
300	Fujimori Kogyo Co Ltd	HSBC	(348)	2,300	IHI Corp	JP Morgan	1,310
, ,	Fujitsu Ltd	JP Morgan	(202)	1,000	IHI Corp	Citibank	579
600	Fujiya Co Ltd	Citibank	7	2,700	lino Kaiun Kaisha Ltd	HSBC	(554)
900	Fujiya Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(650)	3,200	lino Kaiun Kaisha Ltd	JP Morgan	(635)
200	Fukui Computer Holdings Inc	Citibank	89	3,300	lino Kaiun Kaisha Ltd	Citibank	(51)
(6,400)	Fukuoka Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	33,521	600	Inaba Denki Sangyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(332)
400	Fukushima Industries Corp	Citibank	431	1,300	Inaba Denki Sangyo Co Ltd	Citibank	(168)
100	Fukushima Industries Corp	HSBC	(132)	100	Inaba Denki Sangyo Co Ltd	HSBC	135
200	Fukushima Industries Corp	JP Morgan	(250)	100	Infocom Corp	Citibank	175
500	Funai Soken Holdings Inc	Citibank	73	(900)	Inpex Corp	JP Morgan	1,055
200	Funai Soken Holdings Inc	HSBC	(290)	(144)	Invesco Office J-Reit Inc	Citibank	(010)
100 200	Funai Soken Holdings Inc Glory Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(140) 46	(114)	(Reit) Invesco Office J-Reit Inc	Citibank	(818)
	GLP J (Reit)	JP Morgan	68	(114)	(Reit)	HSBC	(1,205)
(200)	GMO internet Inc	JP Morgan	(48)	(275)	Invincible Investment Corp	ПОВС	(1,200)
(200)	GMO Payment Gateway Inc	JP Morgan	2,343	(210)	(Reit)	JP Morgan	(8,294)
1,100	Goldcrest Co Ltd	Citibank	325	200	Iseki & Co Ltd	HSBC	(330)
800	Goldcrest Co Ltd	JP Morgan	711	300	Ishihara Sangyo Kaisha Ltd	HSBC	(374)
	Goldwin Inc	JP Morgan	6,826	900	Ishihara Sangyo Kaisha Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,102)
5,800	Gree Inc	HSBC	844	1,900	Ishihara Sangyo Kaisha Ltd	Citibank	(749)
,	GS Yuasa Corp	JP Morgan	585		Istyle Inc	JP Morgan	(31)
6,300	GungHo Online	Ü		1,200	Isuzu Motors Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,130)
	Entertainment Inc	JP Morgan	(5)	(1,700)	Ito En Ltd	JP Morgan	2,847
600	H2O Retailing Corp	Citibank	119	4,500	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Citibank	329
	H2O Retailing Corp	HSBC	(7)	2,100	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	HSBC	(89)
100	HABA Laboratories Inc	Citibank	167	1,700	Itoki Corp	JP Morgan	(1,571)
	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(227)	3,100	Itoki Corp	Citibank	(77)
100	Haseko Corp	JP Morgan	(193)	(1,900)	Iwatani Corp	JP Morgan	(3,304)
1,300	Heiwado Co Ltd	Citibank	(57)	(400)	lyo Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	27
2,200	Heiwado Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,006)	(3,200)	lyo Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	416
1,100	Heiwado Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(530)	(200)	Izumi Co Ltd	JP Morgan	171
. ,	Hikari Tsushin Inc	JP Morgan	(2,076)	500	J-Oil Mills Inc	HSBC	456
4,000	Hino Motors Ltd	JP Morgan	(706)	100	J-Oil Mills Inc	Citibank	59
200	HIS Co Ltd	Citibank	(75)	200	JAC Recruitment Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(207)
500	HIS Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,544)	1,300	Jaccs Co Ltd	Citibank	93
800	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical	Citibant	(077)	1,000	Jaces Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	1,551
100	Co Inc	Citibank	(677)	(300)	Jafco Co Ltd	Citibank	43
100	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical	HSBC	(204)	(1,000)	Jafco Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,308
000	Co Inc	HSBC	(204)	200	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Citibank	(127)
900	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc	JP Morgan	(1,763)	(3,200)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	JP Morgan	10,183
(400)	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,763)	100	Japan Aviation Electronics	or morgan	10,103
, ,	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	HSBC	(121)	100	Industry Ltd	JP Morgan	58
, ,	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(448)	(200)	Japan Best Rescue System	or worgan	36
	aoi ii Orioriiloai OU Llu	or morgan	( <del>'TT</del> O)	(200)			
(2,200) 900	Hitachi Construction				Co Ltd	Citibank	19

Description   Counterparty   USD   Holding   Description   Counterparty	appreciation/
(700)   Japan Best Rescue System Co Ltd   FSBC   2,825   (2,500)   Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd   FSBC   (300)   Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd   FSBC   (400)   Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd   FSBC   (400)   Keisei Fabracouted New Corp (Reit)   FSBC   (400)   Keisei Fabracouted New Corp   FSBC   (400)   Keisei Fabracouted New Corp   Keit   FSBC   (400)   Keisei F	(depreciation) USD
Co Ltd	
(600) Japan Best Rescue System Co Ltd Co Ltd Span Hotel REIT Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (8) (23) Kenedix Residential Next Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (8) (23) Kenedix Residential Next Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (10) Japan Lifeline Co Ltd HSBC (90) (1,100) Japan Lifeline Co Ltd HSBC (90) (1,100) Japan Lifeline Co Ltd JP Morgan (608) (100) Ki-Star Real Estate Co Ltd Exploration Co Ltd JP Morgan (608) (100) Ki-Star Real Estate Co Ltd JP Morgan (100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (200) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (200) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (200) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Real Estate Lough JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Real Estate Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) JP Morga	(7,129)
Co Ltd	(565)
(5) Japan Hotel REIT	(41)
Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (8) (2,00) Japan Lifeline Co Ltd Citibank 569 (90) (Reit) Jp Morgan (1,80) Ki-Star Real Estate Co Ltd Citibank 156 (100) Japan Petroleum Exploration Co Ltd JP Morgan (608) (1,800) Ki-Star Real Estate Co Ltd JP Morgan (5,500) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,245 (200) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 170 Lagan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,983 (5,100) Kintelsu World Express Inc Citibank 180 Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,983 (6,100) Kirintelsu World Express Inc Lagan 1,983 (6,100) Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,983 (6,100) Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,100) Japan Retal Fund Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,209) Japan Retal Fund Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,209) Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,209) Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,33) Kitz Corp HSBC (1) JP Morgan (2,33) Kitz Corp Citibank (2,500) JEE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (3,33) (2,44 (6,300) Kitz Corp HSBC (2,500) JEE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,240) Socatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,250) Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,250) Juki Corp JP Morg	(41)
(2,00) Japan Lifeline Co Ltd HSBC (90)	(1,481)
(2,300   Japan Petroleum	
Exploration Co Ltd JP Morgan (608) (100) Ki-Star Real Estate Co Ltd (700) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,245 Co Ltd JP Morgan 170 2,300 Kintetsu World Express Inc Citibank 1800 Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan 170 2,300 Kintetsu World Express Inc Citibank 1800 Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,983 6,100 Kintetsu World Express Inc Citibank 1,700 Japan Real Estate 1,1980 (2,785) 1,1980 Kintetsu World Express Inc LP JP Morgan 1,983 6,100 Kintetsu World Express Inc LP JP Morgan 1,983 6,100 Kintetsu World Express Inc Kintetsu World Express Inc Kintetsu World Express Inc Citibank 1,700 Japan Real Estate 1,1980 (2,785) 1,1980 Kintetsu World Express Inc Kintetsu W	136
(100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	(829) 98
(5,500) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	30
(1,400) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 170 2,300 Kintetsu World Express Inc JP Morgan 2,400 Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd HSBC 994 2,900 Kintetsu World Express Inc JP Morgan 1,983 6,100 Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,093 1,094 6,100 Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,095	(2,024)
B00   Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd   HSBC   994   2,900   Kintetsu World Express Inc   JP Morgan   1,983   6,100   Kirin Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,983   1,000   Kirin Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,000   Kirin Holdings Corp	(473)
2,400 Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,983 6,100 Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (8) Japan Real Estate Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (2,785) 100 Kisoji Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,709) Japan Retail Fund Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,709) 300 Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,700) Japan Steel Works Ltd/The JP Morgan (1,209) 300 Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,209) 300 Kito Corp Citibank (1,209) 300 Kito Corp JP Morgan (2,33) 600 Kitz Corp Citibank (1,200) Kito Corp JP Morgan (2,33) 600 Kitz Corp Citibank (2,500) JCU Corp JP Morgan (2,33) 600 Kitz Corp HSBC (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JGC Corp JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JGC Corp JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JGC Corp JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JGC Corp JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JGC Corp Citibank (2,128) 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan JGC Corp Citibank (2,128) 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,500) JGC Corp Citibank (2,128) 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan Juki Corp HSBC (551) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC (1,500) Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank (2,00) JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (3,00) JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (3,00) JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (3,00) JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (3,00) JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (3,00) JVC Kenwood Cor	(2,472)
(8) Japan Real Estate Investment Corp (Reit) (16) Japan Retail Fund Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,709) Japan Steel Works Ltd/The JP Morgan (1,709) Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,209) JP Morgan (200) JP Morgan JP Morgan (201) JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan (201) JP Morgan JP Mo	(3,344) 1,238
Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (2,785) 100 Kisoji Co Ltd JP Morgan (16) Japan Retail Fund Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,709) 300 Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,709) Japan Steel Works Ltd/The JP Morgan (1,209) 300 Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (1,700) Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd HSBC (1,287) 400 Kito Corp Citibank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,287) 400 Kito Corp HSBC (1,287) 400 Kito Corp Citibank (1,287) 400 Kito Corp Citibank (2,200) JCU Corp JP Morgan (2,33) 600 Kitz Corp HSBC (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,5800) Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank (2,1880) Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank (2,1880) Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (7,5) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank (1,460) Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (5,551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,500) Juki Corp JP Morgan (1,500) Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,500) Juki Corp JP Morgan (1,	2,136
Investment Corp (Reit) JP Morgan Jp	(46)
Soo	(50)
1,700 Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd HSBC (1,287) 400 Kito Corp HSBC  800 Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd JP Morgan (233) 600 Kitz Corp HSBC  2,000 JCU Corp JP Morgan 3,024 (6,300) Kiyo Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan  1,800 JCU Corp Citibank (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank  (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan  900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank  100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan  100 JGC Corp Citibank 21 2,400 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank  14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank  14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC  22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan  1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC  9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan  8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kuragai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan	(135)
Co Ltd HSBC (1,287) 400 Kito Corp HSBC (233) 500 Kitz Corp Citibank 1,500 Kitz Corp HSBC 2,000 JCU Corp JP Morgan 3,024 (6,300) Kiyo Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan 1,800 JCU Corp Citibank (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 100 JGC Corp Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(25) 82
800 Japan Tissue Engineering Co Ltd JP Morgan (233) 600 Kitz Corp HSBC 2,000 JCU Corp JP Morgan 3,024 (6,300) Kiyo Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan 1,800 JCU Corp Citibank (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (755) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Jwi Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(184)
2,000 JCU Corp JP Morgan 3,024 (6,300) Kiyo Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan 1,800 JCU Corp Citibank (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 1,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(123)
1,800 JCU Corp Citibank (1,284) 500 Koatsu Gas Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,884 (800) Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan 14,000 Juki Corp HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 1,000 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(479)
(2,500) JFE Holdings Inc 900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp HSBC (154) 2,000 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC (365) Konami Holdings Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank (365) Konami Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(1,741)
900 JGC Corp JP Morgan 869 200 Kohnan Shoji Co Ltd Citibank 100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 100 JGC Corp Citibank 21 2,400 Kokuyo Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	24 88
100 JGC Corp HSBC 52 (1,300) Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan 25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(29)
25,800 Jimoto Holdings Inc Citibank 2,218 3,600 Kokuyo Co Ltd Citibank 14,600 Jimoto Holdings Inc JP Morgan (75) 4,100 Kokuyo Co Ltd HSBC 22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	12,086
14,600Jimoto Holdings IncJP Morgan(75)4,100Kokuyo Co LtdHSBC22,200Jimoto Holdings IncHSBC(154)100Komeri Co LtdHSBC300Juki CorpHSBC(551)1,200Komeri Co LtdJP Morgan1,000Juki CorpJP Morgan152500Konami Holdings CorpHSBC9,200JVC Kenwood CorpCitibank(206)200Konami Holdings CorpCitibank700JVC Kenwood CorpHSBC(96)(4,500)Konica Minolta IncJP Morgan8,000JXTG Holdings IncJP Morgan465(700)Kumagai Gumi Co LtdJP Morgan4,000JXTG Holdings IncCitibank(365)600Kura Sushi IncHSBC	1,716
22,200 Jimoto Holdings Inc HSBC (154) 100 Komeri Co Ltd HSBC 300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	(136)
300 Juki Corp HSBC (551) 1,200 Komeri Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,000 Juki Corp JP Morgan 152 500 Konami Holdings Corp HSBC 9,200 JVC Kenwood Corp Citibank (206) 200 Konami Holdings Corp Citibank 700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	2,523 (62)
1,000Juki CorpJP Morgan152500Konami Holdings CorpHSBC9,200JVC Kenwood CorpCitibank(206)200Konami Holdings CorpCitibank700JVC Kenwood CorpHSBC(96)(4,500)Konica Minolta IncJP Morgan8,000JXTG Holdings IncJP Morgan465(700)Kumagai Gumi Co LtdJP Morgan4,000JXTG Holdings IncCitibank(365)600Kura Sushi IncHSBC	(694)
700 JVC Kenwood Corp HSBC (96) (4,500) Konica Minolta Inc JP Morgan 8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	1,155
8,000 JXTG Holdings Inc JP Morgan 465 (700) Kumagai Gumi Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	69
4,000 JXTG Holdings Inc Citibank (365) 600 Kura Sushi Inc HSBC	5,381 25
	(1,742)
300 K's Holdings Corp HSBC 231 400 Kura Sushi Inc Citibank	(681)
1,900 K's Holdings Corp Citibank (847) 100 Kura Sushi Inc JP Morgan	(94)
2,900 Kakaku.com Inc JP Morgan 104 100 Kurabo Industries Ltd HSBC	(58)
1,600 Kakaku.com Inc HSBC (1,021) 100 Kurabo Industries Ltd JP Morgan 100 Kamei Corp HSBC (7) (400) Kuraray Co Ltd JP Morgan	(54) 499
300 Kamei Corp JP Morgan (81) 200 Kureha Corp HSBC	1,881
(2,300) Kamigumi Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,672) 700 Kurita Water Industries Ltd HSBC	(973)
1,100 Kanamoto Co Ltd JP Morgan (406) 3,900 Kurita Water Industries Ltd JP Morgan	(5,224)
300 Kanamoto Co Ltd HSBC (124) (1,300) Kusuri no Aoki Holdings 2,300 Kandenko Co Ltd JP Morgan (378) Co Ltd JP Morgan	7,170
1,900 Kandenko Co Ltd Citibank (130) 1,000 KYORIN Holdings Inc JP Morgan	(1,207)
300 Kandenko Co Ltd HSBC (54) 600 KYORIN Holdings Inc Citibank	(65)
400 Kanematsu Electronics Ltd Citibank 82 600 KYORIN Holdings Inc HSBC	(747)
(1,700) Kansai Mirai Financial (300) Kyoritsu Maintenance Co Ltd JP Morgan	(468)
Group Inc JP Morgan 193 (500) Kyoritsu Maintenance Co Ltd Citibank 1,000 Kao Corp JP Morgan 8 1,400 Kyosan Electric	620
5,100 Kasai Kogyo Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,285) Manufacturing Co Ltd Citibank	55
800 Kasai Kogyo Co Ltd HSBC (527) 2,600 Kyosan Electric	
1,800 Kasai Kogyo Co Ltd Citibank (140) Manufacturing Co Ltd HSBC	(1,075)
400 Kato Sangyo Co Ltd Citibank (284) (2,200) Kyowa Exeo Corp JP Morgan	7,128
100 Kawai Musical Instruments 900 Kyowa Hakko Kirin Co Ltd JP Morgan  Manufacturing Co Ltd HSBC (42) 300 Kyowa Hakko Kirin Co Ltd Citibank	32 (26)
100 Kawai Musical Instruments 800 Kyudenko Corp Citibank	(1,144)
Manufacturing Co Ltd JP Morgan (37) 200 Kyudenko Corp JP Morgan	(380)
(200) Kawasaki Heavy (1,400) Kyushu Railway Co Citibank	1,148
Industries Ltd JP Morgan 186 (300) Kyushu Railway Co HSBC	488 2.215
2,000 KDDI Corp JP Morgan 2,866 (1,700) Kyushu Railway Co JP Morgan (1,100) Keihan Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (594) (800) Lacto Japan Co Ltd JP Morgan	2,215 1,449
600 Keihin Corp Citibank (443) (100) Lacto Japan Co Ltd Citibank	156
1,000 Keihin Corp HSBC (2,480) 400 Lasertec Corp HSBC	(2,796)
(3,500) Keio Corp JP Morgan (14,134) 500 Lasertec Corp Citibank	(937)

11.14	B daffa	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	H.LP.	B daffa	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
300	LEC Inc	JP Morgan	(444)	900	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		
7,800	Leopalace21 Corp	JP Morgan	8,243		Co Inc	Citibank	14
700	Life Corp	JP Morgan	1,384	5,500	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		/=
900	Life Corp	Citibank	2,062	(000)	Co Inc	JP Morgan	(5,988)
200	Life Corp	HSBC	413	(600)	Mitsubishi Shokuhin Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(209)
	Lifenet Insurance Co LINE Corp	JP Morgan	(5,762)	4,500	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial	Citibonic	(51)
700	Lintec Corp	Citibank Citibank	935	700	Group Inc Mitsubishi UFJ Financial	Citibank	(51)
700	Lintec Corp	HSBC	(116) (495)	700	Group Inc	HSBC	22
1,500	Lintec Corp	JP Morgan	(883)	19,900	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial	ПОВС	22
1,200	LIXIL Group Corp	Citibank	589	10,000	Group Inc	JP Morgan	(5,012)
7,200	LIXIL Group Corp	JP Morgan	(760)	6,100	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease	or worgan	(0,012)
700	LIXIL VIVA Corp	Citibank	(288)	0,.00	& Finance Co Ltd	Citibank	(96)
1,300	LIXIL VIVA Corp	JP Morgan	(450)	10,300	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease		()
300	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(87)	,	& Finance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,579
	Macnica Fuji Electronics	3	(- /	1,700	Mitsui E&S Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,999)
, ,	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	113	1,800	Mitsui E&S Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	391
200	Macromill Inc	Citibank	(105)	800	Mitsui E&S Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,046)
1,700	Maeda Corp	Citibank	223	(4,500)	Mitsui Fudosan Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,195)
(300)	Maeda Road Construction			700	Mixi Inc	Citibank	190
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(261)	300	Mixi Inc	HSBC	25
, ,	Makita Corp	JP Morgan	(836)	(64,800)	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	8,484
400	Mani Inc	Citibank	1,135	200	Mizuno Corp	JP Morgan	(9)
200	Mani Inc	HSBC	536	500	Mizuno Corp	Citibank	(151)
3,500	Marvelous Inc	HSBC	(854)	(1,200)	Mochida Pharmaceutical		
2,300	Marvelous Inc	JP Morgan	(526)	100	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,821
2,300	Marvelous Inc	Citibank	(390)	100	Modec Inc	HSBC	(59)
	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(211)	(400)	Money Forward Inc	Citibank	(546)
, ,	Matsuoka Corp	Citibank	620 41	, ,	Money Forward Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	2,108 (936)
, ,	Matsuoka Corp McDonald's Holdings	Citibarik	41	500	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan Morita Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(936)
(400)	Co Japan Ltd	HSBC	537	100	Morita Holdings Corp	Citibank	(7)
(1,000)	McDonald's Holdings	ПОВС	307	100	MTG Co Ltd	Citibank	(78)
(1,000)	Co Japan Ltd	JP Morgan	1,248	(500)		JP Morgan	1,514
(42)	MCUBS MidCity Investment	or worgan	1,240	900	Musashino Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	171
(/	Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,191)	400	Musashino Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	24
(55)	MCUBS MidCity Investment	or morgan	(1,101)	(2,600)		JP Morgan	7,103
()	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(593)	(400)	Nabtesco Corp	Citibank	(369)
17,000	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Citibank	641	(1,000)		JP Morgan	6,382
12,000	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	HSBC	831	100	Nagaileben Co Ltd	HSBC	12
(600)	Media Do Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	1,220	2,100	Nagase & Co Ltd	Citibank	441
(300)	Medical Data Vision Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,348)	3,500	Nagase & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,467)
100	Megachips Corp	Citibank	(3)	100	Nagatanien Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	17
600	Megachips Corp	HSBC	(360)	300	Nagatanien Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	401
500	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(24)	100	Nagatanien Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(76)
500	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Citibank	(68)	(3,100)		JP Morgan	(2,281)
100	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(751)	5,200	Nakayama Steel Works Ltd	Citibank	(131)
400	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,272)	2,400	Nakayama Steel Works Ltd	HSBC	(306)
(200)	Meiko Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(297)	1,700	Nakayama Steel Works Ltd	JP Morgan	(87)
, ,	Meiko Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(632)	1,700 2,000	Namura Shipbuilding Co Ltd	Citibank	176
100 400	Meitec Corp Meitec Corp	Citibank HSBC	(155) 345	2,000 500	Namura Shipbuilding Co Ltd	HSBC IP Morgan	(185)
500	Meitec Corp	JP Morgan	324	(500)	Namura Shipbuilding Co Ltd Nankai Electric Railway	JP Morgan	(23)
(200)	Mercari Inc	Citibank	(574)	(500)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(496)
(100)	Mercari Inc	JP Morgan	(415)	(400)	Nankai Electric Railway	or worgan	(-30)
3,400	Mimasu Semiconductor	or morgan	(+10)	(400)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(19)
5, 100	Industry Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,477)	(100)	Nankai Electric Railway		(10)
700	Mimasu Semiconductor	. 3	(-, /	( 0 )	Co Ltd	HSBC	(78)
	Industry Co Ltd	Citibank	(92)	1,500	Nanto Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	1,659
1,400	Mimasu Śemiconductor		` '	(800)		JP Morgan	(178)
	Industry Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,060)	(2,000)	Nexon Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,062)
(4,100)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	JP Morgan	6,747	(400)	Nexyz Group Corp	JP Morgan	(331)
(3,300)	MISUMI Group Inc	JP Morgan	1,362	1,100	NGK Spark Plug Co Ltd	JP Morgan	579
300	Mitsuba Corp	Citibank	(150)	900	Nichiden Corp	Citibank	19
2,400	Mitsuba Corp	HSBC	(3,081)	1,300	Nichiden Corp	HSBC	447
1,000	Mitsuba Corp	JP Morgan	(1,272)	100	Nichiden Corp	JP Morgan	37
(700)	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	Citibank	24	500	Nichirei Corp	JP Morgan	781
(3,600)	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	JP Morgan	3,754	800	Nichirei Corp	Citibank	(163)
200	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		==	100	Nidec Corp	JP Morgan	(747)
	O- I						
	Co Inc	HSBC	58	(100) (1,000)	Nihon Flush Co Ltd Nihon M&A Center Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(390) 1,084

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		5		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
	Nihon Nohyaku Co Ltd	HSBC	(393)	(2,000)	NOF Corp	JP Morgan	(1,329)
	Nihon Nohyaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(463)	300	Nojima Corp	JP Morgan	29
	Nihon Tokushu Toryo Co Ltd	HSBC	476	1,000	Nojima Corp	Citibank	(209)
	Nihon Tokushu Toryo Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	181	700	Nojima Corp	HSBC	45
800 800	Nihon Tokushu Toryo Co Ltd Nikkiso Co Ltd		64 (26)	500 12,200	North Pacific Bank Ltd North Pacific Bank Ltd	Citibank HSBC	49 (724)
	Nikkiso Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	1,230	1,000	North Pacific Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	(724) (93)
	Nikkon Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(215)	500	NS Solutions Corp	Citibank	596
300	Nikkon Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(5)	400	NS Solutions Corp	HSBC	845
	Nikon Corp	HSBC	(310)	1,100	NTT Data Corp	JP Morgan	578
	Nikon Corp	JP Morgan	(325)	3,600	NTT Data Corp	Citibank	255
,	Nikon Corp	Citibank	(1,041)	3,500	NTT Data Corp	HSBC	2,361
,	Nippo Corp	JP Morgan	(268)	1,200	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Citibank	28
	Nippon Building Fund	oo.ga	(200)	300	NTT DOCOMO Inc	HSBC	354
(.,	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	7	2,800	NTT DOCOMO Inc	JP Morgan	3,423
100	Nippon Chemical Industrial	g		300	Obara Group Inc	Citibank	147
	Co Ltd	Citibank	(22)	100	Obara Group Inc	HSBC	(436)
1,200	Nippon Express Co Ltd	Citibank	1,503	300	Obara Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,286)
100	Nippon Express Co Ltd	HSBC	166	900	Ogaki Kyoritsu Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(11)
1,100	Nippon Express Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,939	500	Ogaki Kyoritsu Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	187
(1)	NIPPON Investment			400	Oiles Corp	HSBC	(120)
	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	90	1,300	Oji Holdings Corp	HSBC	(754)
(1)	NIPPON Investment			3,500	Okamura Corp	Citibank	(911)
	Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(126)	200	Okamura Corp	HSBC	(119)
(16)	NIPPON Investment			1,600	Oki Electric Industry Co Ltd	HSBC	(206)
	Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,028)	(400)	OKUMA Corp	JP Morgan	2,654
,	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,038)	(2,500)	•	JP Morgan	5,580
500	Nippon Koei Co Ltd	Citibank	98	200	Oncolys BioPharma Inc	Citibank	(444)
100	Nippon Koei Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(13)	200	Oncolys BioPharma Inc	HSBC	(75)
(1,800)	Nippon Paper Industries	ID Mannan	4.050	200	Oncolys BioPharma Inc	JP Morgan	(24)
400	Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	4,252	2,600	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,718)
	Nippon Pillar Packing Co Ltd Nippon Pillar Packing Co Ltd	HSBC	67	4,700 600	Onward Holdings Co Ltd Onward Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	463 20
	Nippon Pillar Packing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(456) (112)	(500)	Open House Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,318)
	Nippon Prologis Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(14)	(500)	Oracle Corp Japan	JP Morgan	(1,227)
	Nippon Prologis Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(154)	(400)	Oriental Land Co Ltd/Japan	JP Morgan	(4,053)
	Nippon Suisan Kaisha Ltd	JP Morgan	5,577	(500)	Osaka Gas Co Ltd	JP Morgan	122
	Nippon Telegraph	or worgan	0,011	200	OSAKA Titanium	or worgan	122
000	& Telephone Corp	JP Morgan	1,892	200	Technologies Co Ltd	JP Morgan	144
(200)	Nippon Yusen KK	JP Morgan	235	1,200	Otsuka Corp	JP Morgan	72
	Nishi-Nippon Railroad Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6,053	1,700	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,891)
	Nishimatsuya Chain Co Ltd	Citibank	292	500	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(885)
300	Nishio Rent All Co Ltd	Citibank	60	100	Oyo Corp	HSBC	(85)
400	Nissan Chemical Corp	Citibank	(651)	2,100	Oyo Corp	JP Morgan	(1,742)
600	Nissan Chemical Corp	HSBC	(501)	3,400	Oyo Corp	Citibank	(889)
200	Nissan Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	198	100	Pacific Metals Co Ltd	Citibank	23
	Nissan Shatai Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,485)	600	Pacific Metals Co Ltd	HSBC	445
, ,	Nissan Shatai Co Ltd	Citibank	(50)	100	Pacific Metals Co Ltd	JP Morgan	97
	Nissei ASB Machine Co Ltd	HSBC	5,416	(100)	Paltac Corporation	Citibank	276
, ,	Nissei ASB Machine Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,031	(200)	Paltac Corporation	JP Morgan	556
, ,	Nissei ASB Machine Co Ltd	Citibank	(70)	(1,000)	Pan Pacific International	ID M	2 22=
300	Nissei Plastic Industrial	ID M	44	400	Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	2,007
4.400	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	14	400	Paramount Bed Holdings	Ottless	(4.000)
1,100	Nissei Plastic Industrial	O'l'l I	(004)	400	Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,328)
200	Co Ltd	Citibank	(681)	100	Paramount Bed Holdings	ID Maraa-	(700)
	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	JP Morgan	(175)	0.400	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(760)
3,500	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(457)	2,100	Park24 Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,382)
400 3,000	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	HSBC Citibank	(19)	700 600	Pasona Group Inc Pasona Group Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(3) (269)
900	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc Nissin Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(339) (672)	2,900	PC Depot Corp	Citibank	(421)
600	Nissin Corp	HSBC	(468)	1,400	Penta-Ocean Construction	Jiubarik	(421)
400	Nissin Corp	Citibank	(23)	1,400	Co Ltd	Citibank	(147)
800	Nissin Kogyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(567)	1,300	Penta-Ocean Construction	Silibarik	(147)
200	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	459	1,000	Co Ltd	HSBC	13
200	Nittetsu Mining Co Ltd	Citibank	480	700	Penta-Ocean Construction	050	10
600	Nittetsu Mining Co Ltd	JP Morgan	937	700	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	13
	Nitto Denko Corp	JP Morgan	(1,232)	(600)	PeptiDream Inc	HSBC	3,278
Chili	•	HSBC	(360)	(400)	PeptiDream Inc	Citibank	(190)
	Nitto Denko Corp						
300	Nitto Denko Corp Nitto Denko Corp			, ,			
	Nitto Denko Corp Nitto Denko Corp Noevir Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(1,094) (358)	(400) 1,800	PeptiDream Inc Persol Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	2,141 1,561

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
2,100	Persol Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(147)	1,000	Seikagaku Corp	Citibank	606
100	PIA Corp	JP Morgan	195	1,100	Seikagaku Corp	JP Morgan	657
1,500	Pilot Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,085) 782		Seiko Epson Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	1,758 2,069
1,200 500	Pilot Corp Pilot Corp	HSBC	(834)	6,000 2,200	Seino Holdings Co Ltd Seino Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(614)
100	Piolax Inc	HSBC	(125)	200	Seiren Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(203)
900	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,134)	200	Seiren Co Ltd	HSBC	(172)
600	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(522)	18,500	Senshu Ikeda Holdings Inc	Citibank	476
200	Poletowin Pitcrew			8,500	Senshu Ikeda Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(3,235)
200	Holdings Inc	HSBC	197	5,000	Senshu Ikeda Holdings Inc	HSBC	(2,510)
800	Poletowin Pitcrew	Citibook	50	14,000	Senshukai Co Ltd	Citibank	883
1,200	Holdings Inc Poletowin Pitcrew	Citibank	59	(2,000) 400	Septeni Holdings Co Ltd Seria Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	230 (150)
1,200	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,092	1,200	Seria Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,887)
600	Press Kogyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(496)	300	Seven & i Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(3)
500	Press Kogyo Co Ltd	HSBC	(418)	2,500	Seven Bank Ltd	HSBC	(511)
500	Prima Meat Packers Ltd	JP Morgan	508	10,100	Seven Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,007)
100	Rakus Co Ltd	HSBC	573	(400)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(290)
400	Raysum Co Ltd	Citibank	(8)	(2,100)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,074)
700	Raysum Co Ltd	JP Morgan	47	(3,000)	Shiga Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(874)
1,100 700	Raysum Co Ltd Relia Inc	HSBC HSBC	(7) 265	(100)	Shiga Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	(28)
(100)	Relo Group Inc	JP Morgan	14	(3,300) 500	Shiga Bank Ltd/The Shikoku Chemicals Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,464) 29
(5,700)	Rengo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,942	700	Shikoku Chemicals Corp	JP Morgan	(572)
3,000	ReproCELL Inc	JP Morgan	(975)	500	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank	(806)
2,500	Resona Holdings Inc	Citibank	66	2,800	Shin-Etsu Polymer Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,567)
9,600	Resona Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	584	4,600	Shin-Etsu Polymer Co Ltd	Citibank	(778)
700	Resorttrust Inc	Citibank	(91)	500	Shin-Etsu Polymer Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(273)
200	Resorttrust Inc	JP Morgan	381	100	Shinagawa Refractories	Citib and	(00)
600 400	Resorttrust Inc	HSBC Citibank	1,128 203	400	Co Ltd	Citibank	(69)
400	Ricoh Leasing Co Ltd Ricoh Leasing Co Ltd	HSBC	679	400	Shindengen Electric Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,516)
200	Ricoh Leasing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	337	2,100	Shinoken Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,358
1,500	Riken Vitamin Co Ltd	Citibank	923	,	Shinsei Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	15
600	Riken Vitamin Co Ltd	HSBC	(252)	`100 <sup>′</sup>	Shionogi & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(474)
400	Riken Vitamin Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(142)	500	Shionogi & Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,429)
800	Rock Field Co Ltd	Citibank	(151)	(1,100)	Shiseido Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,234
(1,100)	Rokko Butter Co Ltd	HSBC	918	(100)	Shiseido Co Ltd	Citibank	522
500 700	Roland DG Corp Roland DG Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	505 862	(100)	Shochiku Co Ltd Showa Denko KK	JP Morgan Citibank	(45) 86
400	RPA Holdings Inc	HSBC	(70)	(900)	Showa Denko KK	JP Morgan	4,845
600	Ryobi Ltd	JP Morgan	(687)	900	Sintokogio Ltd	JP Morgan	(660)
100	Sakai Chemical Industry	3	( ,		SKY Perfect JSAT		(/
	Co Ltd	Citibank	47		Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,261
500	Sakai Chemical Industry				Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	667
200	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(103)		Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(107)
600	Sakata INX Corp	HSBC ID Margan	194	(100)	SMC Corp/Japan SMS Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	4,780
400 500	Sakata INX Corp San-Ai Oil Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	79 12	300 700	So-net Media Networks Corp	Citibank	602 (406)
3,400	San-Ai Oil Co Ltd	Citibank	136	200	So-net Media Networks Corp	HSBC	(363)
500	San-Ai Oil Co Ltd	JP Morgan	366	700	So-net Media Networks Corp	JP Morgan	(1,259)
2,900	Sanden Holdings Corp	Citibank	(586)	1,600	Sodick Co Ltd	Citibank	(285)
1,000	Sanden Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(1,482)	2,600	Sodick Co Ltd	HSBC	279
(1,200)	Sanei Architecture			(500)	SoftBank Group Corp	JP Morgan	4,847
4 400	Planning Co Ltd	JP Morgan	648 397	100	Sogo Medical Holdings	Citibools	(44F)
1,100 1,300	Sanki Engineering Co Ltd Sanki Engineering Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	441	(48,600)	Co Ltd Sojitz Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(115) 5,631
400	Sanki Engineering Co Ltd	Citibank	(63)	300	Sony Corp	JP Morgan	(93)
1,100	Sankyo Tateyama Inc	JP Morgan	70	(3,400)	Sony Financial Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(4,903)
(2,100)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Citibank	2,169	(1,300)	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(927)
(600)	Sanrio Co Ltd	JP Morgan	297	400	St Marc Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	29
(100)	Sanyo Special Steel Co Ltd	Citibank	6	600	St Marc Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(372)
700	Sapporo Holdings Ltd	HSBC	561	200	Stanley Electric Co Ltd	Citibank	(268)
800	Sapporo Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	806	1,000	Star Micronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(378)
1,100	Sapporo Holdings Ltd Sato Holdings Corp	Citibank Citibank	(195) (91)	1,100 (1,700)	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd Sumitomo Bakelite Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(3,915) 2,702
300	cato i loidiliga coip			1,100)	Sumitomo Corp	HSBC	161
300 500	Sato Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	8//				
500	Sato Holdings Corp SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	JP Morgan JP Morgan	877 (1,904)		•		
	Sato Holdings Corp SBI Holdings Inc/Japan SCSK Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank	(1,904) 3,912	(2,400)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd Sumitomo Heavy	JP Morgan	4,044
500 (4,600)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(1,904)	(2,400)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd		

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(2,900)	Sumitomo Metal	ID M	0.444	700	TOKAI Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(80)
(200)	Mining Co Ltd Sumitomo Mitsui	JP Morgan	8,411	500 1,900	TOKAI Holdings Corp Tokai Tokyo Financial	Citibank	(20)
(200)	Construction Co Ltd	HSBC	12	1,300	Holdings Inc	HSBC	(100)
(400)	Sumitomo Mitsui			13,600	Tokai Tokyo Financial		. ,
(4.400)	Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	(20)	F 000	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(604)
(4,400)	Sumitomo Mitsui Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,748	5,900	Tokai Tokyo Financial Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(274)
(100)	Sumitomo Mitsui	or morgan	2,7 10	(1,600)	Tokyo Base Co Ltd	Citibank	733
(0.000)	Financial Group Inc	HSBC	124	2,000	Tokyo Broadcasting		(2.22.1)
(2,800)	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	1,567	(2,000)	System Holdings Inc Tokyo Electric Power	JP Morgan	(3,381)
(500)	Sumitomo Osaka	JF Morgan	1,507	(2,000)	Co Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	703
()	Cement Co Ltd	JP Morgan	277	(1,300)	Tokyo Gas Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(364)
500	Sumitomo Realty	10.14	(400)	3,100	Tokyo Kiraboshi Financial	0:::1	4.507
100	& Development Co Ltd Sumitomo Seika Chemicals	JP Morgan	(100)	400	Group Inc Tokyo Kiraboshi Financial	Citibank	1,587
100	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(698)	400	Group Inc	JP Morgan	507
1,600	Sundrug Co Ltd	Citibank	(621)	200	Tokyo Kiraboshi Financial	g	
1,900	Sundrug Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,949)		Group Inc	HSBC	506
900	Sundrug Co Ltd Suntory Beverage	HSBC	(793)	600 800	Tokyo Ohka Kogyo Co Ltd Tokyo Ohka Kogyo Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	940 (1,442)
(300)	& Food Ltd	JP Morgan	92	1,000	Tokyo Ohka Kogyo Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,864)
(200)	Suzuki Motor Corp	JP Morgan	(52)	700	Tokyo Seimitsu Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,774)
2,400	T&D Holdings Inc	HSBC	(271)	1,000	Tokyo Seimitsu Co Ltd	Citibank	(794)
5,600	T&D Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(1,796)	500	Tokyo Seimitsu Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,096)
2,800 1,900	T&D Holdings Inc T-Gaia Corp	Citibank HSBC	(157) (550)	1,800 4,300	Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(1,690) (2,072)
5,400	T-Gaia Corp	JP Morgan	(1,388)	6,300	Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,224)
3,900	T-Gaia Corp	Citibank	(891)	200	Tokyu Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	4
900	Tachi-S Co Ltd	Citibank	(679)	4,900	Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	748
100	Tadano Ltd	HSBC	(86)	2,700	Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp	Citibank	(825)
1,600 (3,500)	Taiho Kogyo Co Ltd Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(345) (4,682)	2,300 2,500	Topcon Corp Topcon Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	1,444 547
(400)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Citibank	168	4,600	Toppan Forms Co Ltd	HSBC	(964)
1,100	Takara Standard Co Ltd	HSBC	68	2,400	Toppan Forms Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(527)
600	Takara Standard Co Ltd	Citibank	(180)	700	Topy Industries Ltd	Citibank	(237)
600	Takasago Thermal Engineering Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(218)	300 400	Topy Industries Ltd Topy Industries Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(268) (340)
100	Takasago Thermal	or worgan	(210)	(100)	Toridoll Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(29)
	Engineering Co Ltd	Citibank	(41)	2,000	Tosei Corp	HSBC	349
200	Takashimaya Co Ltd	HSBC	(72)	400	Tosei Corp	Citibank	103
3,300 1,000	Takashimaya Co Ltd Takeuchi Manufacturing	JP Morgan	(1,111)	600 200	Tosei Corp Tosho Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	211 118
1,000	Co Ltd	Citibank	(106)	700	Tosho Printing Co Ltd	Citibank	(661)
2,500	Takeuchi Manufacturing		()	900	Tosoh Corp*	JP Morgan	-
	Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,224)	(2,600)	TOTO Ltd	JP Morgan	1,586
200	Takuma Co Ltd Tamron Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(3)	300 200	Towa Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Towa Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	HSBC	(313)
1,600 (400)	TDK Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	891 6,311	1,000	Toyo Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(233) 126
(1,200)	Teikoku Sen-I Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,486	(900)	Toyo Seikan Group	3.03a	0
200	TIS Inc	HSBC	904		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	530
600	TIS Inc	Citibank	719	(600)	Toyo Tire Corp	JP Morgan	59
700 (800)	Toa Corp/Tokyo Toa Oil Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(370) (1,363)	500 500	Toyobo Co Ltd Toyobo Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(751) (127)
(200)	Toa Oil Co Ltd	Citibank	(37)	1,600	Toyobo Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,407)
4,000	TOC Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,068)	(300)	Toyota Motor Corp	JP Morgan	543
8,800	TOC Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,080)	200	TPR Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(374)
500	TOC Co Ltd	HSBC ID Morgan	(265)	500	TPR Co Ltd	Citibank	(344)
23,200 22,000	Tochigi Bank Ltd/The Tochigi Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan Citibank	(7,226) (452)	200 100	Trancom Co Ltd Trancom Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	277 145
23,500	Tochigi Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	(7,411)	600	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	Citibank	(438)
(6,000)	Toda Corp	JP Morgan	2,352	800	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(2,853)
800	Toho Bank Ltd/The	HSBC	(159)	100	TS Tech Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(276)
2,300 (1,400)	Toho Bank Ltd/The Toho Gas Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(4) 1,610	800 (600)	Tsugami Corp Tsumura & Co	HSBC JP Morgan	(197) 1,662
1,300	Toho Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(913)	(2,900)	U-Shin Ltd	Citibank	(394)
200	Toho Zinc Co Ltd	Citibank	82	(2,100)	U-Shin Ltd	JP Morgan	(292)
1,000	Toho Zinc Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,058)	3,400	Ube Industries Ltd	Citibank	(501)
(400) 300	Tokai Carbon Co Ltd TOKAI Holdings Corp	HSBC HSBC	951 (32)	1,000 5,500	Ube Industries Ltd Ube Industries Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,006) (2,559)
300	101011 Holdings Outp	11000	(32)	3,300	ODG IIIQUƏLIIGƏ ELU	or worgan	(2,009)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	lanan aantinussi				laman aantinuad		
000	Japan continued	ID M	(000)	000	Japan continued	ID M	4 440
200	Ulvac Inc	JP Morgan	(669)	300	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,442
400	Ulvac Inc	Citibank	(878)	300	Zenrin Co Ltd	Citibank	(216)
200 600	Unipres Corp Unipres Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	217 669	2,600	Zensho Holdings Co Ltd ZIGExN Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	4,547 2,338
200	Unipres Corp	Citibank	27	700	ZIGEXN Co Ltd	Citibank	2,538 519
500	UNITED Inc/Japan	Citibank	(151)	1,400	ZIGEXN Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,355
500	UNITED Inc/Japan	HSBC	142	.,	2.02/ 00 2.0	o. morgan	81,227
600	UNITED Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(45)				01,221
1,400	United Super Markets	Ü	,		Malayeia		
	Holdings Inc	HSBC	(321)	(1,442)	<b>Malaysia</b> Axiata Group Bhd	JP Morgan	(165)
500	United Super Markets			(57,359)	Axiata Group Bhd	Citibank	(10,342)
	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(64)	424,600	Berjaya Corp Bhd	Citibank	13
9,200	Unitika Ltd	Citibank	(1,559)	332,400	Berjaya Corp Bhd	HSBC	(610)
3,000	Unitika Ltd	HSBC	(1,787)	188,100	Berjaya Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	(68)
4,000 (1,000)	Unitika Ltd Universal Entertainment Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(2,353) 1,890	180,100	BerMaz Motor Sdn Bhd	Citibank	47
(600)	Universal Entertainment Corp	Citibank	(181)	16,100	BerMaz Motor Sdn Bhd	HSBC	(361)
1,900	Ushio Inc	Citibank	(89)	191,800	BerMaz Motor Sdn Bhd	JP Morgan	(4,302)
1,700	Ushio Inc	HSBC	1,422	(1,600)		ID 14	4.007
100	Ushio Inc	JP Morgan	86	40.200	Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	1,697
(4,100)	USS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,697)	18,300	Carlsberg Brewery Malaysia Bhd	Citibank	(1,259)
(800)	USS Co Ltd	Citibank	(308)	6,900	Carlsberg Brewery	Citibarik	(1,239)
, ,	USS Co Ltd	HSBC	(76)	0,500	Malaysia Bhd	HSBC	(1,646)
	V Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,079	27,700	Carlsberg Brewery		(1,010)
300	Valor Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,097)		Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	(7,596)
100 1,000	Valor Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(58)	47,600	CIMB Group Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	197
1,000	Warabeya Nichiyo Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(287)	59,800	CIMB Group Holdings Bhd	Citibank	1,747
100	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	116	43,400	Dayang Enterprise		
100	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	1	42 200	Holdings Bhd	Citibank	885
(100)	West Holdings Corp	Citibank	(16)	13,200	Dayang Enterprise Holdings Bhd	HSBC	(1,192)
(600)	<b>o</b> .	JP Morgan	(125)	127,600	Dayang Enterprise	ПОВС	(1,132)
300	World Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(70)	,000	Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(11,527)
300	World Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(765)	18,700	Dialog Group Bhd	Citibank	(261)
600 1,400	World Holdings Co Ltd Xebio Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,510)	(4,200)	DiGi.Com Bhd	Citibank	(444)
1,400	Xebio Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(299) 921	(97,000)	DiGi.Com Bhd	JP Morgan	(2,576)
1,000	Xebio Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	857	(36,900)		JP Morgan	237
16,300	Yahoo Japan Corp	Citibank	2,033	(4,900)		Citibank	(200)
(300)		JP Morgan	2,342	(29,400) (141,800)		JP Morgan Citibank	(261) (2,716)
300	YAMABIKO Corp	Citibank	92	48,700	Genting Bhd	Citibank	732
1,300	YAMABIKO Corp	JP Morgan	(1,008)	15,600	Genting Bhd	JP Morgan	(1,971)
900	Yamada Denki Co Ltd	JP Morgan	76	3,900	Genting Bhd	HSBC	(493)
16,300	Yamaguchi Financial	JP Morgan	3,491	24,200	Genting Malaysia Bhd	Citibank	66
1,000	Group Inc Yamaguchi Financial	or worgan	3,491	12,300	Genting Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	(331)
1,000	Group Inc	Citibank	(106)		Genting Plantations Bhd	Citibank	(567)
800	Yamaichi Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,565)	(40,600)		JP Morgan	625
500	Yamaichi Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(92)	(30,500)		Citibank JP Morgan	(368) (158)
2,000	Yamanashi Chuo Bank				HAP Seng Consolidated Bhd	Citibank	(982)
	Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(640)	(24,800)	3	HSBC	(1,105)
3,800	Yamanashi Chuo Bank	0:::	(404)	(1,000)		Citibank	(10)
200	Ltd/The	Citibank	(191)		Hartalega Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	(4,036)
200	Yamanashi Chuo Bank	HSBC	(60)	(4,700)	Hengyuan Refining Co Bhd	JP Morgan	628
100	Ltd/The Yamazaki Baking Co Ltd	Citibank	(69) (61)		Hengyuan Refining Co Bhd	Citibank	704
2,900	Yamazen Corp	JP Morgan	(2,003)		IHH Healthcare Bhd	JP Morgan	1,085
4,300	Yamazen Corp	HSBC	(2,117)		IJM Corp Bhd	Citibank	(2,137)
	Yaoko Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(228)	(33,400)	•	JP Morgan	(304)
	Yaskawa Electric Corp	Citibank	366	(312,400)		JP Morgan	8,645
(1,000)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	JP Morgan	5,516	(47,900) (26,400)		Citibank Citibank	(2,522) (769)
1,800	Yodogawa Steel Works Ltd	Citibank	(246)	(16,900)		JP Morgan	583
500	Yodogawa Steel Works Ltd	HSBC	(328)	(5,900)	•	HSBC	204
200	Yodogawa Steel Works Ltd	JP Morgan	(124)	28,900	IOI Properties Group Bhd	Citibank	1,176
300	Yuasa Trading Co Ltd	Citibank	(111)	83,600	IOI Properties Group Bhd	HSBC	132
900 600	Yuasa Trading Co Ltd Yuasa Trading Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	42 60	228,600	IOI Properties Group Bhd	JP Morgan	362
2,300	Yurtec Corp	HSBC	(145)		Kuala Lumpur Kepong Bhd	HSBC	498
700	Yurtec Corp	JP Morgan	(52)	(8,800)		Citibank	(1,368)
200	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Citibank	622	(71,300)		JP Morgan	2,553
400	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	HSBC	1,889	3,000		Citibank	217
				3,000	Malaysia Airports Holdings Bhd	Citibank	

11.12	Post College	<b>0</b>	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11.14	December 1	<b>0</b>	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Malaysia continued				Philippines continued		
500	Malaysia Airports Holdings Bhd	HSBC	(4)	(1,600) 1,190	GT Capital Holdings Inc International Container	JP Morgan	(1,188)
22,300	Malaysia Airports			ĺ	Terminal Services Inc	Citibank	22
(232.300)	Holdings Bhd Malaysia Building	JP Morgan	(180)	15,970	International Container Terminal Services Inc	JP Morgan	(49)
, , ,	Society Bhd	Citibank	(24)	17,240	International Container	· ·	, ,
(47,500)	Malaysia Building Society Bhd	JP Morgan	793	(16,670)	Terminal Services Inc JG Summit Holdings Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(5) (488)
11,900	MISC Bhd	JP Morgan	(13)	72,400	LT Group Inc	Citibank	(1,869)
(132,800)	My EG Services Bhd	JP Morgan	2,431	40,400	LT Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,669)
(105,800)	My EG Services Bhd	Citibank	(1,026)	23,100	LT Group Inc	HSBC	(920)
(10,400)	Petronas Chemicals			920	Manila Electric Co	JP Morgan	51
	Group Bhd	JP Morgan	(39)	29,000	Megaworld Corp	Citibank	222
6,200	Petronas Chemicals			375	PLDT Inc	Citibank	274
4 200	Group Bhd	Citibank	(453)	475	PLDT Inc	HSBC	944
4,300	Petronas Chemicals	LICDC	(700)	2,190	PLDT Inc	JP Morgan	4,115
20 500	Group Bhd	HSBC	(708)	7,800 8,650	Robinsons Land Corp	HSBC Citibank	318
29,500	Petronas Chemicals Group Bhd	JP Morgan	(4,860)	1,780	San Miguel Corp San Miguel Corp	HSBC	1,154 (24)
(10,500)	Petronas Dagangan Bhd	HSBC	(3,194)	(65,600)	Semirara Mining	повс	(24)
17,700	Petronas Gas Bhd	HSBC	2,845	(03,000)	& Power Corp	JP Morgan	1,420
10,000	Petronas Gas Bhd	JP Morgan	297	1,240	SM Investments Corp	HSBC	1,552
19,300	Petronas Gas Bhd	Citibank	6,300	39,300	SM Prime Holdings Inc	Citibank	545
	PPB Group Bhd	HSBC	62	(14,780)	Universal Robina Corp	JP Morgan	(304)
. , ,	Public Bank Bhd	Citibank	(615)	(7,550)	Universal Robina Corp	HSBC	(264)
(2,600)	Public Bank Bhd	JP Morgan	(313)	42,800	Vista Land & Lifescapes Inc	Citibank	(16)
116,200	RHB Bank Bhd	Citibank	3,680	76,200	Vista Land & Lifescapes Inc	HSBC	111
115,000	RHB Bank Bhd	HSBC	507	56,400	Vista Land & Lifescapes Inc	JP Morgan	43
47,600	RHB Bank Bhd	JP Morgan	(556)				5,855
	Sapura Energy Bhd	JP Morgan	1				
2,200	Sime Darby Bhd	Citibank	90		Singapore		
50,100	Sime Darby Bhd	HSBC	565	(7,600)	Ascendas (Reit)	HSBC	66
51,400	Sime Darby Bhd	JP Morgan	579	2,300	Best World International Ltd**	JP Morgan	(666)
	Sime Darby Plantation Bhd Sime Darby Plantation Bhd	Citibank HSBC	(81) 2.037	20,900	CapitaLand Commercial	_	
	Sime Darby Plantation Bhd	JP Morgan	3,490		Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(153)
(20,400)		Citibank	(440)	190,500	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(11,383)
(29,400)	Sime Darby Property Bhd	JP Morgan	430	47,700	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	Citibank	689
	Sunway Bhd	JP Morgan	(3,984)	(41,100)	. , , ,	Citibank	300
11,300	Sunway Bhd	JP Morgan	9	(11,900)	City Developments Ltd	Citibank	1,277
53,300	Sunway Real Estate	3		(40,000)	City Developments Ltd	HSBC	17,024
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(497)	130,500 50,400	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Citibank	(1,902)
38,700	Sunway Real Estate			(11,900)	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd Dairy Farm International	JP Morgan	(4,981)
	Investment Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(303)	(11,900)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	990
23,300	Sunway Real Estate			(27,300)	Dairy Farm International	ПОВО	550
	Investment Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(247)	(27,000)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	2,422
99,600	Supermax Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	2,491	(5,400)	· ·	HSBC	´ <b>-</b>
99,100	Supermax Corp Bhd	Citibank	(691)	(6,480)	Ezion Holdings Ltd*	JP Morgan	_
45,100 1,900	Supermax Corp Bhd Telekom Malaysia Bhd	HSBC HSBC	1,128 350	(20,340)	Ezion Holdings Ltd*	Citibank	_
32,500	Telekom Malaysia Bhd	Citibank	7,455	79,000	Far East Hospitality		
67,400	Telekom Malaysia Bhd	JP Morgan	12,410		Trust (Unit)	Citibank	(288)
(59,400)	Tenaga Nasional Bhd	Citibank	(14,821)	120,100	Far East Hospitality	10.14	(0.005)
(1,500)	Tenaga Nasional Bhd	HSBC	(233)	24.000	Trust (Unit)	JP Morgan	(2,935)
(30,500)	Top Glove Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	(1,392)	21,900	Frasers Centrepoint Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(461)
(38)	Velesto Energy Bhd*	HSBC	_	1 700	Frasers Centrepoint	TIODC	(401)
, ,	VS Industry Bhd*	Citibank	-	1,700	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	12
14,800	Westports Holdings Bhd	HSBC	553	52	Frasers Centrepoint	Ollibarik	12
12,800	Westports Holdings Bhd	JP Morgan	827		Trust (Reit)	Citibank	3
(30,900)	YTL Corp Bhd	JP Morgan	234	638	Frasers Centrepoint		
			(24,724)		Trust (Reit)	HSBC	32
				(14,400)	Frasers Property Ltd	Citibank	210
	Philippines			(87,500)	Genting Singapore Ltd	JP Morgan	2,400
13,450	Bank of the Philippine			150,900	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	HSBC	(3,123)
	Islands	Citibank	93	(550,200)	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	HSBC	11,385
16,470	BDO Unibank Inc	HSBC	(647)	(120,400)	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	Citibank	874
(1,820)	BDO Unibank Inc	JP Morgan	94	1,600	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(34)
(220,200)	DMCI Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,184	24,400	Hongkong Land	Oitib and	(0.050)
35 350	Globe Telecom Inc	Citibank HSBC	23 1 133		Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(8,052)
ລວປ	Globe Telecom Inc	IJODO	1,133				

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
	0				0		
4 900	Singapore continued			(15,000)	Singapore continued	ID Morgon	18
4,800	Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(1,920)	17,700	Wing Tai Holdings Ltd Yangzijiang Shipbuilding	JP Morgan	18
7,900	Hongkong Land	TIODC	(1,920)	17,700	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,94
7,300	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,160)	(6.000)	Yoma Strategic Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,94
88,900	Hutchison Port	g	(0,100)	(49,900)	Yoma Strategic Holdings Ltd	HSBC	30
,	Holdings Trust (Unit)	HSBC	(889)	, ,	5		59.09
(2,400)	Jardine Cycle						33,03
	& Carriage Ltd	HSBC	210		South Korea		
100	Jardine Cycle	15.14	(407)	(477)	ADTechnology Co Ltd	Citibank	13
(700)	& Carriage Ltd	JP Morgan	(107)	(1,213)	Aekyung Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	7,10
(700)	Jardine Cycle & Carriage Ltd	JP Morgan	(262)		Aekyung Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	1,04
(1.500)	Jardine Strategic	or worgan	(202)	(861)	AeroSpace Technology of		
(1,000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	91	000	Korea Inc	JP Morgan	1,13
(7,200)	Jardine Strategic		-	360 488	AfreecaTV Co Ltd AfreecaTV Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,62
, , ,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	1,598	400 1,411	AK Holdings Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,84 (5,07
36,800	Keppel (Reit)	JP Morgan	(962)		Alteogen Inc	JP Morgan	(3,07
80,400	Keppel (Reit)	Citibank	(586)		Alteogen Inc	Citibank	8
33,200	Keppel (Reit)	HSBC	(168)		Ananti Inc	Citibank	(29
	Keppel Corp Ltd	HSBC	10,872	(3,809)	Aprogen pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	1,26
132,300	Keppel Infrastructure Trust (Unit)	JP Morgan	(587)	(537)	Asia Cement Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6,53
412,500	Keppel Infrastructure	JF Worgan	(567)	(67)	Asia Paper Manufacturing		
<del>-</del> 12,500	Trust (Unit)	Citibank	(5)	(0.440)	Co Ltd	Citibank	14
(21.100)	Manulife US Real Estate	Olubariik	(0)		ATGen Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,92
( ,,	Investment Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(106)		Autech Corp	Citibank	(2
31,200	Mapletree Commercial		` ′		BGF Co Ltd BGF Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	7,10 48
	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(463)	, ,	BGF Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,61
301,000	Mapletree Commercial			(1,323)		JP Morgan	5,27
	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(16,549)	(276)		Citibank	22
180,000	Mapletree Industrial	Citibank	3,908	1,297	Binggrae Co Ltd	HSBC	(34
4,500	Trust (Reit) Mapletree Industrial	Cilibarik	3,906	2,462	BNK Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(34
4,500	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(18)	3,174	BNK Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(82
100,200	Mapletree Industrial	11000	(10)	300	Boryung Pharmaceutical	10.14	(10
•	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	61	(465)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(42
(174,600)	Mapletree Logistics	-		(465)	Bukwang Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(53
	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	7,375	(124)	Bukwang Pharmaceutical	Ollibariik	(00
(177,500)	Mapletree Logistics			(121)	Co Ltd	HSBC	(1
(0.000)	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(75)	(846)	Bukwang Pharmaceutical		(-
(6,000)	Mapletree Logistics Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	260	• •	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(8
11,300	Mapletree North Asia	JF Worgan	200		Cafe24 Corp	Citibank	(5
11,500	Commercial Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(24)	` '	Cafe24 Corp	JP Morgan	2,29
(800)	Oversea-Chinese Banking		()		Caregen Co Ltd**	Citibank	1,58
, ,	Corp Ltd	HSBC	586	(58)	Caregen Co Ltd**	HSBC JP Morgan	47 2,77
(200)	Oversea-Chinese Banking			3,426	Caregen Co Ltd** Cell Biotech Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(23,65
	Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	148	(443)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6,02
59,200	Parkway Life Real Estate	0.00	2 224	5,070	Cheil Worldwide Inc	HSBC	(77
40.000	Investment Trust (Reit)	Citibank	3,861	1,402	Chemtronics Co Ltd	Citibank	1,23
19,000	Parkway Life Real Estate Investment Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	1,134	(3,818)	Chorokbaem Media Co Ltd	Citibank	5
(157 500)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	HSBC	18,257	92	CJ CheilJedang Corp	JP Morgan	(2,75
(62,400)	•	JP Morgan	9,691	278	CJ CheilJedang Corp	Citibank	69
,	Singapore Airlines Ltd	HSBC	247	87	CJ CheilJedang Corp	HSBC	(2,61
31,700	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Citibank	(2,996)	33 4	CJ Corp (Prof)	Citibank Citibank	1
600	Singapore Technologies			(5)	CJ Corp (Pref) CJ Corp (Pref)	JP Morgan	38
	Engineering Ltd	HSBC	(14)	(72)	CJ Corp (Pref)	Citibank	(1,63
32,100	Singapore Technologies	15.14			CJ Corp (Pref)	HSBC	(36
(70.500)	Engineering Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,947)	(326)		HSBC	7,82
(70,500)	Singapore Talasammuniastians Ltd	ID Magner	(0.540)	296	CJ Freshway Corp	JP Morgan	(1,06
36,400	Telecommunications Ltd SPH (Reit)	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(2,510) (361)	5,139	CJ Hello Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,58
49,000	SPH (Reit)	Citibank	(357)	, ,	CJ Logistics Corp	HSBC	13
64,400	SPH (Reit)	HSBC	(590)		CJ Logistics Corp	JP Morgan	(3,06
(33,600)	UOL Group Ltd	HSBC	10,860	, ,	CJ Logistics Corp	Citibank	(1,71
(900)	UOL Group Ltd	JP Morgan	349	3,294	Classys Inc	Citibank	(49
1,900	Venture Corp Ltd	Citibank	(442)	2,796 (947)	Clean & Science Co Ltd CMG Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(3,03
100	Venture Corp Ltd	HSBC	(57)	(947)	Com2uSCorp	HSBC	(86
(92,900)	Wilmar International Ltd	HSBC	22,341	(124)	· .	Citibank	(00
	Wing Tai Holdings Ltd	HSBC	176	( 1)			

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

سامامان،	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldha.	Decemention	Countain	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
	Com2uSCorp	JP Morgan	389	(309)	,	JP Morgan	1,872
. ,	Com2uSCorp	HSBC	78	(261)	Eo Technics Co Ltd	Citibank	676
158	Cosmax Inc	JP Morgan	(2,974)	(232)	Eone Diagnomics Genome	O'l'h e el	00
. ,	Cosmax Inc	Citibank	(10)	(4.400)	Center Co Ltd	Citibank	22
	Cosmecca Korea Co Ltd	Citibank	(146)	(4,490)		Citibank	339
( /	Cosmecca Korea Co Ltd	JP Morgan	95	(3,662)	Eugene Corp	JP Morgan	1,633
771	CrystalGenomics Inc	Citibank	(15)	(1,069)	Eugene Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,838
	Cuckoo Holdings Co Ltd Cuckoo Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	2,900	, ,	F&F Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	4,978
, ,	Cuckoo Homesys Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	1,703 (1,928)	14,095	F&F Co Ltd Fine Semitech Corp	JP Morgan	2,055 (2,396
	D&C Media Co Ltd	JP Morgan	438	14,093	Foodnamoo Inc	Citibank	(2,390
(3,727)	Daea TI Co Ltd	Citibank	376	(16,404)		Citibank	2,712
	Daea TI Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,143	. , ,	Foosung Co Ltd	HSBC	131
10,319	Daeduck Electronics Co	JP Morgan	4,784	(10,962)	S .	JP Morgan	4,810
48,262	Daejoo Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,714)		G-treeBNT Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,704
44	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	76	2,193	GAEASOFT	Citibank	(546
	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	4		Gamevil Inc	Citibank	238
` '	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(567)	( , )	GMP Co Ltd	Citibank	(89
. ,	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(429)	149	Green Cross Corp/South	Jubanik	(03
	Daemyung Corp Co Ltd	Citibank	100	1-13	Korea	Citibank	28
	Daemyung Corp Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,455	402	Green Cross Holdings Corp	HSBC	(855
	Daewoong Pharmaceutical	oorgan	1,700	2	GS Engineering		(000)
(00)	Co Ltd	Citibank	302	_	& Construction Corp	JP Morgan	(2
(20)	Daewoong Pharmaceutical	O'lliburint	002	(1,314)	GS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	2,474
(=0)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	817		GS Retail Co Ltd	HSBC	560
1,994	Danawa Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,038)	(1,567)	GS Retail Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,639
4,842	Daou Technology Inc	JP Morgan	(8,363)	,	HAESUNG DS Co Ltd	Citibank	(222
(2,577)	Dasan Networks Inc	Citibank	(3,669)	, ,	HAESUNG DS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	<sup>`</sup> 394
	Dasan Networks Inc	JP Morgan	(650)		Haimarrow Food Service		
. ,	DB HiTek Co Ltd	Citibank	`115 <sup>°</sup>	,	Co Ltd	Citibank	(135
938	DB HiTek Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(732)	(1,172)	Halla Corp	JP Morgan	· 545
(222)	DB Insurance Co Ltd	Citibank	(206)	(2,423)	Halla Corp	Citibank	292
(1,207)	DB Insurance Co Ltd	HSBC	8,684	1,055	Hana Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(607
(1,529)	DB Insurance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	10,991	1,122	Hana Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,394
(807)	Dentium Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,510	1,793	Hana Pharm Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,723
(141)	Dentium Co Ltd	HSBC	789	(792)	Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	HSBC	2,910
(1,594)	Dexter Studios Co Ltd	JP Morgan	412	(117)	Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	JP Morgan	430
(210)	Dexter Studios Co Ltd	Citibank	29	(426)	Hanall Biopharma Co Ltd	Citibank	358
7,031	DGB Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(918)	(1,591)	Hancom Inc	JP Morgan	1,185
2,168	DGB Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,359)	(3,129)	Hancom Inc	Citibank	1,255
2,969	DGB Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(920)	(309)	Hanil Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(23
430	Dohwa Engineering Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(248)	(437)	Hanil Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	1,303
4,740	Dongkuk Steel Mill Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,787)	(140)	Hanil Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	347
377	Dongwon Industries Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(9,196)	(800)	Hanjin Kal Corp	Citibank	(84
3,313	Doosan Bobcat Inc	JP Morgan	265		Hanjin Kal Corp	JP Morgan	(6,180
2,852	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Citibank	3,847	, ,	Hanjin Kal Corp	HSBC	(2,755
	Doosan Corp	Citibank	2,971	(816)	Hanjin Transportation Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,639
	Doosan Corp	JP Morgan	152	(41)	Hanjin Transportation Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(97
` '	Doosan Corp	HSBC	576	627	Hankook Tire & Technology	11000	, <u>.</u>
8,552	Doosan Heavy Industries	O:::1			Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,458
40 405	& Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	1,656	(309)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	Citibank	(187
19,495	Doosan Heavy Industries	LICDO	(7.050)	(23)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	HSBC	529
0.074	& Construction Co Ltd	HSBC	(7,359)	(85)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,952
8,371	Doosan Heavy Industries	ID M	(0.040)	(467)	Hanmi Science Co Itd	JP Morgan	2,292
44 470	& Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,643)	(235)	Hanmi Science Co Itd	Citibank	(241
44,470	Doosan Infracore Co Ltd	Citibank	2,667	(53)	Hanmi Science Co Itd	HSBC	260
3,232	Doosan Infracore Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,737)	6,518	Hanmi Semiconductor	ID M	/O = : =
3,393	Doosan Infracore Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,822)	- 4-	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(9,513
	DoubleUGames Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,247)	545	Hans Biomed Corp	JP Morgan	(581
, ,	DoubleUGames Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,700	738	Hanwha Aerospace Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,065
(1,257)	DoubleUGames Co Ltd	Citibank	3,984	2,710	Hanwha Chemical Corp	HSBC	(1,372
	Douzone Bizon Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(143)	831	Hanwha Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	(371
94	Douzone Bizon Co Ltd	Citibank	9	(8,265)	Hanwha General Insurance	Ottile I	4.0==
167	Douzone Bizon Co Ltd	JP Morgan	702	/4 050	Co Ltd	Citibank	1,370
452	E-MART Inc	JP Morgan	(7,785)	(1,359)	Hanwha General Insurance	ID Manage	4.070
211	E-MART Inc	Citibank	(309)	F 0.40	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,079
(3,804)	•	Citibank	(2,056)	5,949	Hanwha Life Insurance	ID M	
	Ecopro Co Ltd	HSBC	234	(070)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	31
	Ecopro Co Ltd	JP Morgan	529	(279)	HDC Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	61
	EM-Tech Co Ltd	Citibank	(28)				

South Korea continued   Co-Engineering   Co-Eng	Net unrealised appreciation/(depreciation)
383   HDC Houndaid Development	USD
Co-Engineering	10.058
(87) Hite Jinro Co Ltd (1994) Hite Jinro Co Lt	(6,890)
(119) Hite Jinro Co Ltd	(482) (2,961)
(102) HLB Inc (138) HLB Inc (138) HLB Inc (138) HLB Inc (1561) HLB Life Science CO LT D Worgan (147) (	167
(338) HLB Inc Collary (16bank (166) (16bank	(6.730)
(1.561)   HLB Life Science CO LTD	(6,739) 289
(2.405) HS Industries Co Ltd	(4,298)
(2,405) HS Industries Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (3,141   (1,915)   MW Co Ltd   Citibank   (5,141   (1,915)   MW Co Ltd   (1,946)   (1,945)	633 189
St. Hugeline   Cartest   Library	(16,000)
(4213) Hwaseing Enterprise Co Ltd (1991) Hwaseing Advanced Materials Corp (21bank 606 (215) Kolmar Korea Co Ltd Citibank (215) Kolmar Korea Co Ltd JP Morgan (180) (220) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (221) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (222) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (223) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (283) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (223) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (223) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (223) Kolon Industries Inc JP Morgan (180) (223)	723 78
Hyosung Advanced   Materials Corp   Citibank   606   (215)   Kolmar Korea Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (140)   Hyosung Advanced   Materials Corp   JP Morgan   (180)   (520)   Kolon Industries Inc   Citibank   (215)   Kolmar Korea Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (180)   (520)   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (180)   (18	(7,075)
Hyosung Advanced   Materials Corp   JP Morgan   718   1.255   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (36)   Hyosung Chemical Corp   JP Morgan   (180)   (520)   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (180)   (192)   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (180)   (192)   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (1926)   Kolon	165
Materials Corp   JP Morgan   718   768   Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (36) Hyosung Corp   Citibank   2   (1,926) Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (2) Hyosung Corp   Citibank   2   (1,926) Kolon Industries Inc   JP Morgan   (388) Hyosung Corp   Citibank   (335)   (414) Kolon Life Science Inc   JP Morgan   (4236) Hyosung Tore Co Ltd   Citibank   (2,680)   (471) KONAI Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (16) Hyundai Corp Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (78)   (235) KONAI Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (14,411) Hyundai Corp Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (78)   (235) Korea Aerospace   (14,414) Hyundai Corp Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (78)   (236) Korea Aerospace   (14,414) Hyundai Corp Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (78)   (236) Korea Aerospace   (14,414) Hyundai Greenfood Co Ltd   Citibank   (430) Hyundai Greenfood Co Ltd   Citibank   (430) Hyundai Heavy Industries Korea Holdings Co Ltd   Hyundai Heavy Industries Korea Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (2,408) Hyundai Heavy Industries Korea Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (2,408) Hyundai Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (2,408) Hyundai Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (2,408) Hyundai Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (2,408) Hyundai Milpo Dockyard   (2,608) Hyundai Milpo Dockyard   (2	(79) (4,132)
	(3,386)
(388)   Hyosung Corp	2,305
435   Hyosung Torc   Citibank	6,342 444
Count   Coun	2,329
Equipment Co Ltd	(406) (1,353)
1387   Hyundai Clorp Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   1,232   Industries Ltd   Citibank   1,232   Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,232   JP Morgan   1,232   Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,232   Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,232   JP Morgan   1,410   J	(1,555)
14	(131)
(1,188) Hyundai Greenfood Co Ltd (430) Hyundai Greenfood Co Ltd (81) Hyundai Greenfood Co Ltd (81) Hyundai Heavy Industries Holdings Co Ltd (540) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd Citibank (540) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd Citibank (720) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd Co Ltd Citibank  717  487 Korea Gas Corp Citibank (720) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd	(3)
Note	5
Holdings CoʻLtd Citibank 717 487 Korea Gas Corp Citibank (540) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd Citibank 415 155 Korea Petrochemical Ind Co Ltd HSBC Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,402 814 Korea United Pharm Inc HSBC Co Ltd JP Morgan 108 219 Korea Zinc Co Ltd JP Morgan Co Ltd JP Morgan 108 219 Korea Zinc Co Ltd JP Morgan Co Ltd JP Morgan 108 23,397 KSIGN Co Ltd JP Morgan 23,397 KSIGN Co Ltd JP Morgan 191 KT&C Corp Citibank Co Ltd HSBC Co Ltd Citibank 433 240 KT&C Corp JP Morgan 49 Hyundai Motor Co HSBC (97) 312 Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd JP Morgan 258 Hyundai Motor Co JP Morgan (755) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical (96) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan 6,581 1 Kumho Petrochemical (98) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,687) 7,909 Kwang Dong (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan (1,425) (532) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) Ilgin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,470) (1) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,678) (1) Ilgin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,470) (1) Ilgin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,678) (2,67	211
Co Ltd   Citibank   Co Ltd   Citibank   Co Ltd	(297)
(720) Hyundai Livart Furniture Co Ltd Co Ltd JP Morgan 1,402 814 Korea United Pharm Inc HSBC Co Ltd Korea Zinc Co Ltd HSBC Co Ltd JP Morgan 108 219 Korea Zinc Co Ltd JP Morgan 23,397 KSIGN Co Ltd JP Morgan Co Ltd HSBC Co Ltd HSBC Co Ltd JP Morgan 23,397 KSIGN Co Ltd JP Morgan Co Ltd KT Skylife Co Ltd HSBC Citibank Co Ltd Citibank 433 240 KT&G Corp Citibank Co Ltd JP Morgan 49 Hyundai Motor Co Citibank 318 (649) Kumho Industrial Co Ltd JP Morgan 33 Hyundai Motor Co JP Morgan (755) Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical (1,671) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan (1,240) JP Morgan (1,425) JP Morgan (1,425) JI Morgan Ily Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,407) JP Morgan (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank Citibank Citibank (2,678) JP Morgan (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank Citibank Citibank Citibank (2,678) JP Morgan (2,687) JP Morgan (3,507) JP Morgan (4,701) JP Morgan (4,701) JP Morgan (2,687) JP Morgan (2,687) JP Morgan (3,670) JP Morgan (4,701) JP Morgan (4,701) JP Morgan (2,678) JP Morg	(559)
(17) Hyundai Mipo Dockyard Co Ltd JP Morgan  108 219 Korea Zinc Co Ltd JP Morgan  23,397 KSIGN Co Ltd JP Morgan  25,568 KT Skylife Co Ltd HSBC  191 KT&G Corp Citibank Co Ltd Co L	(2,576)
Co Ltd JP Morgan  (175) Hyundai Mipo Dockyard Co Ltd HSBC  (535) Hyundai Mipo Dockyard Co Ltd Citibank  A 433  A 240  A KT Skylife Co Ltd JP Morgan  A 19 Hyundai Motor Co  Citibank  A 33  A 19 Hyundai Motor Co  A 191  A 186  A 191  A 187  A 191  A 192  A 194  A	(1,342)
(175) Hyundai Mipo Dockyard Co Ltd HSBC 1,110 S,568 KT Skylife Co Ltd HSBC Citibank Co Ltd Citibank Co Ltd Citibank A33 Co Ltd Citibank A433 Co Ltd Citibank A433 Co Ltd Citibank A433 Co Ltd Citibank A434 Co Ltd A434 Co Ltd A435 Co Ltd A435 Co Ltd A436 Corp A44 Hyundai Motor Co Citibank A437 A44 Hyundai Motor Co A45 Hyundai Motor Co A46 Hyundai Motor Co A47 Hyundai Motor Co A48 Hyundai Motor Co A49 Hyundai Motor Co A49 Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd A49	(763) 457
(535) Hyundai Mipo Dockyard Co Ltd Citibank A33 A9 Hyundai Motor Co Citibank A318 A9 Hyundai Motor Co A18BC A19Thyundai Motor Co A19Thyundai Rotem Co Ltd A19Thyundai	176
Co Ltd Citibank 433 240 KT&G Corp JP Morgan 49 Hyundai Motor Co Citibank 318 (549) Kumho Industrial Co Ltd JP Morgan 33 Hyundai Motor Co HSBC (97) 312 Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd Citibank (1,671) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd HSBC (4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC (4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,687) 7,909 Kwang Dong (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan 1,410 Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) IHQ Inc Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC (5,322) L&F Co Ltd Citibank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,425) (1,999) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	(7,796) 420
33 Hyundai Motor Co HSBC (97) 312 Kumho Petrochemical 258 Hyundai Motor Co JP Morgan (755) Co Ltd Citibank (1,671) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical (96) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC (4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan 6,581 1 Kumho Tire Co Inc JP Morgan (4,931 i-SENS Inc JP Morgan (2,687) 7,909 Kwang Dong (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan 1,410 Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) IHQ Inc Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC 680 II Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,425) (1,999) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (848) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	(270)
258 Hyundai Motor Co JP Morgan (755) (1,671) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical (96) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC (4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan 6,581 1 Kumho Tire Co Inc JP Morgan (4,931) i-SENS Inc JP Morgan (2,687) 7,909 Kwang Dong (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan 1,410 Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) IHQ Inc Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC (5,322) L&F Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) II Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,254) IJ Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,255) IJ Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,256) IJ Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,257) IJ Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (7,412) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (8,481) IJ Dong Materials Co Ltd HSBC 650 (180) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (3,470) IJ Dong Materials Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	70
(1,671) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd Citibank 303 711 Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC 127 Co Ltd HSBC JP Morgan 4,931 i-SENS Inc JP Morgan (2,687) 7,909 Kwang Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) IHQ Inc Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC (5,322) L&F Co Ltd Citibank Co Ltd Citibank (1,425) (1,999) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	646
(4,980) Hyundai Rotem Co Ltd JP Morgan 6,581 7,909 Kwang Dong (4,236) IHQ Inc JP Morgan 1,410 Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC (5,322) L&F Co Ltd Citibank (6,253) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,70) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	
4,931         i-SENS Inc         JP Morgan         (2,687)         7,909         Kwang Dong         Citibank         Citibank         1,410         Pharmaceutical Co Ltd         Citibank         Citibank         1,240         443         Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd         HSBC         HSBC         (5,322)         L&F Co Ltd         Citibank         Citibank         Citibank         (1,425)         (1,999)         L&F Co Ltd         JP Morgan         Citibank         (741)         (2,648)         LB Semicon Inc         Citibank         Citibank         Citibank         (3,470)         Iljin Materials Co Ltd         HSBC         650         (180)         LegoChem Biosciences Inc         Citibank         JP Morgan         (1,601)         InBody Co Ltd         Citibank         (2,678)         3,917         LF Corp         Citibank	(264) (1)
(6,253) IHQ Inc Citibank 1,240 443 Kyung Dong Navien Co Ltd HSBC (5,322) L&F Co Ltd Citibank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,425) (1,999) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	
680 II Dong Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,425) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (320) Iljin Materials Co Ltd Citibank (741) (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (848) Iljin Materials Co Ltd HSBC 650 (180) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc JP Morgan (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	206 (2,203)
Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,425) (1,999) L&F Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,648) LB Semicon Inc Citibank (848) Iljin Materials Co Ltd HSBC 650 (180) LegoChem Biosciences Inc Citibank (3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc JP Morgan (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	(7,119)
(848) Iljin Materials Co LtdHSBC650(180) LegoChem Biosciences IncCitibank(3,470) Iljin Materials Co LtdJP Morgan(470)(350) LegoChem Biosciences IncJP Morgan(1,601) InBody Co LtdCitibank(2,678)3,917 LF CorpCitibank	1,456
(3,470) Iljin Materials Co Ltd JP Morgan (470) (350) LegoChem Biosciences Inc JP Morgan (1,601) InBody Co Ltd Citibank (2,678) 3,917 LF Corp Citibank	(572) (29)
	1,239
	(3,322)
(941) InBody Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,564) (40) LG Chem Ltd Citibank 1,710 Industrial Bank of Korea Citibank (108) (98) LG Chem Ltd HSBC	(53) 2,433
1,560 Innocean Worldwide Inc HSBC (4,875) (16) LG Chem Ltd JP Morgan	397
(314) InnoWireless Inc JP Morgan (861) 482 LG Display Co Ltd HSBC (642) InnoWireless Inc Citibank (376) 95 LG Display Co Ltd JP Morgan	(808) (159)
(920) Interflex Co Ltd Citibank 1,489 1,282 LG Display Co Ltd Citibank	247
709 INTOPS Co Ltd JP Morgan (981) 51 LG Electronics Inc JP Morgan 481 iNtRON Biotechnology Inc Citibank (243) 596 LG Electronics Inc HSBC	39 2,364
2,810 JB Financial Group Co Ltd HSBC (435) 1,199 LG Hausys Ltd HSBC	(2,482)
849 Jejuair Co Ltd HSBC (3,895) 61 LG Household & Health	
(1,437) JYP Entertainment Corp JP Morgan 4,742 Care Ltd JP Morgan (2,170) Kangwon Land Inc HSBC 4,940	(5,372)

South Korea continued   47				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
1.0	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
Care Ltd		South Korea continued						
16,985   LG International Corp	47				_			106
3.515   LG Upilus Carp   HSBC   (6,170)   74   74   74   74   74   74   74   7	40.005			* ' '				(1,870)
1		•						1,912 (30)
	,				, ,			146
C78   Lotte Corp			or morgan	.,0.0	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			6,343
ABB   LOTTE Fine Chemical Co.Ltd   Citibank   650   (100)   Pearl Abyss Corp   Pearl Abyss Corp   Citibank   650   (100)   Pearl Abyss Corp   Pearl Abyss Corp   Citibank   650   (100)   Pearl Abyss Corp   Pearl Abyss Corp   Pearl Abyss Corp   Citibank   650   (100)   Pearl Abyss Corp   Pea			Citibank	6,593	7,647	Partron Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,620
1,280   LOTTE Fine Chemical Cot Lid   PM Morgan   2,514   (2,064)   People & Technology Inc   Citibank   (206)   (1,070)   People inc   Citibank   (2,054)   (1,070)   People inc   Citibank   (2,054)   (1,070)   People inc   Citibank   (2,054)   (1,070)   (2,054)   (1,	(278)			1,055	(94)	Pearl Abyss Corp	Citibank	(209
Collabor								(1,594
105			•			,		1,109
Co Ltd				, ,			Cilibarik	685
Co Ltd			JF Morgan	(1,201)	100		HSBC:	739
1984   LS Corp	(2,000)		Citibank	(123)	(311)			(97
518   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   HSBC   (56)   209   POSCO   Clibank   349   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   JP Morgan   150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   Clibank   432   1   Posco ICT Co Ltd   JP Morgan   173   POSCO   JP Morgan   150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   Clibank   432   1   Posco ICT Co Ltd   JP Morgan   173   POSCO   JP Morgan   174   POSCO   JP Morgan   JP Morgan   174   POSCO   JP Morgan   JP	849			, ,				2,059
150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   JP Morgan   150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   JP Morgan   150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   HSBC   (1,049)   1,664   Posco International Corp   JP Morgan   1,062   Mando Corp   HSBC   (1,049)   1,664   Posco International Corp   HSBC	675			555	958	POSCO		(12,123
150   LS Industrial Systems Co Ltd   Citibank   32   1   Posco International Corp   HSBC   (1,049)   Fosco I	518				209		Citibank	774
291   Mando Corp   HSBC   (1,049)   1,664   Posco International Corp   P Morgan   P Morgan   (626) MEZON Co Ltd   Citibank   382   1,364   Posco International Corp   HSBC   (65) Medy-Tox Inc   HSBC   506   511   Power Logics Co Ltd   JP Morgan   4,725   (97)   Qurient Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,364   Posco International Corp   HSBC   (883)   (365)   RFHIC Corp   Citibank								(2,185
								(4.005
15					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•	•	(1,365
G6   Medy-Tox Inc					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	•		(628
Gef)   Medy-Tox Inc   Gibank   S53   S649   FN-HIC Corp   Citibank   S53   S649   FN-HIC Corp   Citibank   S55   S649   FN-HIC Corp   Citibank   S56   S649   FN-HIC Corp   JP Morgan	. ,				1			337
33   Medy-Tox Inc	. ,	•				•	•	(187
Signature   Sign		•	•		' '			655
Insurance Co Ltd	5,177	Meritz Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(683)	(365)	RFHIC Corp	JP Morgan	2,309
(1,109)   Meritz Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd   Citibank   54   (1,137) S-Oil Corp   JP Morgan   (4,111)   Meritz Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd   HSBC   599   Co Ltd   Citibank   525   (329) Sam Chun Dang Pharm   Co Ltd   JP Morgan   466   Co Ltd   Citibank   627   Co Ltd   Citibank   Co Ltd	5,029				, ,		JP Morgan	1,811
Insurance Co Ltd			JP Morgan	(11,366)				(325
(41)   Meritz Fire & Marine	(1,039)		Officers	<b>5</b> 4				586
Insurance Co Ltd	(411)		Citibank	54			JP Morgan	5,869
(4.269)   Meritz Securities Co Ltd   JP Morgan   466   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Citibank   (342)   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Citibank   (343)   Cotton   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Citibank   (342)   Cotton   Cotton   Citibank   Cotton   Cotton   Citibank   Cotton   Cot	(411)		HSBC	599	(73)		JP Morgan	450
General Citibank   General Citibank   General Citibank   General Centeral Citibank   General Centeral Citibank   General Centeral Center	(4.269)				(329)		or morgan	100
16,343   Meritz Securities Co Ltd   JP Morgan (7,713)   Cô Ltd   Citibank (212)   Mezzion Pharma Co Ltd   JP Morgan (253)   (224)   Samsung Biologics   Co Ltd '144A'   Citibank (214)   JP Morgan (253)   Co Ltd '144A'   Co Ltd   JP Morgan (253)   Co Ltd '144A'   JP Morgan (253)   Co Ltd '144A'   JP Morgan (253)   Co Ltd '144A'   JP Morgan (253)   JP Morgan (254)   JP Morgan (255)   JP M					(===,		Citibank	298
(203) Mezzion Pharma Co Ltd (21tbank (212) Mezzion Pharma Co Ltd (21tbank (212) Mezzion Pharma Co Ltd (214) PMorgan (253) (253) (224) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' Citibank (214) PMorgan (253) (3 Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (253) (253) (3 Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (253) (253) (254) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (254) (254) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (254) (255) (255) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) (255) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) (255) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) Samsung Ca Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) Samsung Ca Co Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (255) Samsung Ca Co Ltd Samsung Ca Co Ltd JP Morgan (255) Samsung Ca Co Ltd JP Morgan (255) Samsung Card Co Ltd (215bank (213) Netmarble Corp '144A' JP Morgan (235) Samsung Electronics Co Ltd JP Morgan (1635) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (1635) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (1640) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (1760) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (1760	2,779	Meritz Securities Co Ltd	Citibank	(342)	551	Samjin Pharmaceutical		
A	,		•					(297
(14,945)   Mirae Asset Life Insurance							Citibank	41
Co Ltd	. ,		JP Morgan	(253)	(224)	0 0	Citib and	050
Co Ltd	(14,945)		ID Morgan	0.501	(2)		Citibank	652
Co Ltd	(7.813)		JF Worgan	9,501	(3)		.IP Morgan	9
2,440	(1,010)		Citibank	2.435	(41)		or morgan	ŭ
444         NAVER Corp         HSBC         (5,322)         401         Samsung C&T Corp         JP Morgan           802         NeoPharm Co Ltd         Citibank         1,943         (5,104)         Samsung Card Co Ltd         HSBC           (1,161)         NEPES Corp         Citibank         1,610         (44)         Samsung Edetronics Co Ltd         Citibank           (219)         NEPES Corp         JP Morgan         2,561         3,539         Samsung Electronics Co Ltd         Citibank           (213)         Netmarble Corp '144A'         JP Morgan         2,561         3,539         Samsung Engineering Co Ltd         HSBC           1,941         NICE Holdings Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (1,635)         47         Samsung Fire & Marine         Insurance Co Ltd         JP Morgan           5,392         NICE Information Service         635         (3,398)         Samsung Heavy Industries         HSBC           79         NongShim Co Ltd         HSBC         (2,964)         Co Ltd         HSBC         HSBC           1,046         Orange Life Insurance         Co Ltd         JP Morgan         Co Ltd         Co Ltd         Citibank           1,044         Orange Life Insurance         Ltd '144A'         JP Morgan         (1,960)	2,440			,	( ,		HSBC	120
NeoPharm Co Ltd	270	NAVER Corp	JP Morgan	(3,234)	574	Samsung C&T Corp	Citibank	(1,558
(1,161) NEPES Corp Citibank 1,610 (44) Samsung Card Co Ltd Citibank (219) NEPES Corp JP Morgan (235) 585 Samsung Electronics Co Ltd Citibank (213) Netmarble Corp '144A' JP Morgan 2,561 3,539 Samsung Electronics Co Ltd HSBC (2,941) NICE Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,635) 476 Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,964) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd HSBC (2,1046) Orange Life Insurance Service Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) (2,755 Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,389) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,340) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,380) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,380) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,049) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,380) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,049) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (5,040) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (6,040) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (6,040) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (6,040) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (7,055) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (7,055) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citibank (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citiba	444	•		. , ,				(3,381
(219) NEPES Corp JP Morgan (235) 585 Samsung Electronics Co Ltd Citibank (213) Netmarble Corp '144A' JP Morgan 2,561 3,539 Samsung Engineering Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) AVICE Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,635) Samsung Engineering Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) AVICE Information Service Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) AVICE Insurance HSBC (2,964) AVICE Information Service Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) AVICE Insurance In								2,688
(213) Netmarble Corp '144A' JP Morgan 2,561 (1,635) 476 Samsung Engineering Co Ltd HSBC (1,635) 476 Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,635) 476 Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,398) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,397) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd (1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,364) Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) Samsung Publishing Co Ltd HSBC (3,704) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Gitibank (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Gitibank (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citibank (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp Gitibank (1,967) Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC (5,140) Seegene Inc JP Morgan (1,947) (6,55) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank (4,68) Oscotec Inc Citibank JP Morgan (1,947) (6,55) Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan (1,948) Oscotec Inc Citibank JP Morgan (1,947) (6,55) Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan (1,948) Oscotec Inc (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,947) (1,947) (1,948) Seegene Inc Morgan (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,948) Oscotec Inc (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,947) (1,947) (1,948) Seegene Inc Morgan (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,948) Oscotec Inc (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,947) (1,947) (1,948) Seegene Inc Morgan (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,948) Seegene Inc Morgan (1,948) Drive Morgan (1,948) Dr								(32
1,941 NICE Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,635) 476 Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd JP Morgan Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd (2,340) Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,960) (2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd HSBC (640) Samsung SDI Co Ltd HSBC (640) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (2,340) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (2,340) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (3,348) Orion Corp/Republic (3,3704) (1,960) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (3,3704) (1,960) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (3,3704) Samsung SDI Co Ltd (3,3704) (1,960) Sam	, ,	•	•	, ,		· ·		(454
Signature of the following service Co Ltd HSBC (2,964)  NongShim Co Ltd Citibank (397)  NongShim Co Ltd Gitibank (397)  NongShim Co Ltd JP Morgan (4,049)  NongShim Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,046)  NongShim Co Ltd HSBC (2,044)  NongShim Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,046)  Norigan HSBC (2,044)  Norigan HSBC (2,044)  Norigan HSBC (2,044)  Norigan HSBC (3,04)  Norigan HSBC (590)  Norigan HSBC (3,04)  Norigan HSBC (1,117)  Norigan HSBC (1,1	, ,	•	•				ПОВС	(2,428
Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Co Ltd HSBC 79 NongShim Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) Co Ltd HSBC 72 NongShim Co Ltd Citibank (397) (4,049) Samsung Heavy Industries 267 OCI Co Ltd JP Morgan 643 (138) OCI Co Ltd HSBC 252 (2,340) Samsung Heavy Industries (1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) 2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank 243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank 13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (6655) Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan			or worgan	(1,000)	470		JP Morgan	(14,196
79 NongShim Co Ltd HSBC (2,964) 72 NongShim Co Ltd Citibank (397) (4,049) Samsung Heavy Industries 267 OCI Co Ltd JP Morgan 643 Co Ltd Citibank (138) OCI Co Ltd HSBC 252 (2,340) Samsung Heavy Industries (1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) 2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank  243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank  13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 (2,039) Oscotec Inc Citibank (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	-,		HSBC	635	(3,398)		·····g-···	(11,100
267 OCI Co Ltd JP Morgan 643 Co Ltd Citibank (138) OCI Co Ltd HSBC 252 (2,340) Samsung Heavy Industries (1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) 2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd HSBC Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan  243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan  13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank 3,626 2,298 Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	79	NongShim Co Ltd			` ' '		HSBC	1,546
(138) OCI Co Ltd HSBC 252 (2,340) Samsung Heavy Industries (1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) 2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd HSBC Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (706) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (707) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (708) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (708) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (708) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (709) Oscotec Inc Citibank (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (707) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (708) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (709) Oscotec Inc Citibank (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (708) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (709) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (709) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan (70	72		Citibank	(397)	(4,049)	Samsung Heavy Industries		
(1,046) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd HSBC Ltd '144A' HSBC (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank Of Korea JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citibank							Citibank	(828
Ltd '144A' JP Morgan (1,960) 2,755 Samsung Publishing Co Ltd JP Morgan (640) Samsung SDI Co Ltd HSBC Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank  243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank  13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank 3,626 2,298 Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	. ,		HSBC	252	(2,340)		10.14	(5.4.5
(318) Orange Life Insurance Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank  243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank  13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citibank  Orion Holdings Corp Citibank 3,626 2,298 Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan  (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank  (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan  (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank  (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	(1,046)		ID Margan	(4.060)	2.755		•	(545
Ltd '144A' HSBC (590) (59) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Citibank  243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank  13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan  (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank 3,626 2,298 Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan  (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank  (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan  (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank  (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	(318)		JP Worgan	(1,960)				(3,043 11,642
243 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea HSBC (3,704) 13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank (705) Samsung SDI Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd Citibank (1,117) Sangsangin Co Ltd JP Morgan (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (183) SD Biotechn	(010)		HSBC	(590)				(291
of Korea HSBC (3,704) 964 Samyang Corp Citibank 13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp Citibank 3,626 2,298 Seah Besteel Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	243			(000)	, ,	J		8,860
13 Orion Corp/Republic of Korea JP Morgan (195) (183) SD Biotechnologies Co Ltd JP Morgan (8,304) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan (3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 (2,039) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan	-		HSBC	(3,704)	. ,	· ·	•	(1,300
(8,304)Orion Holdings CorpCitibank3,6262,298Seah Besteel CorpJP Morgan(3,544)Orion Holdings CorpJP Morgan8,9281,692Sebang Global Battery Co LtdCitibank(2,039)Orion Holdings CorpHSBC5,1405,208Seegene IncJP Morgan(799)Oscotec IncCitibank1,947(655)Seoul Auction Co LtdCitibank(468)Oscotec IncJP Morgan713332Seoul Broadcasting SystemJP Morgan	13			• • •				(506
(3,544) Orion Holdings Corp JP Morgan 8,928 1,692 Sebang Global Battery Co Ltd Citibank (2,039) Orion Holdings Corp HSBC 5,140 5,208 Seegene Inc JP Morgan (799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan			•			•	•	70
(2,039)Orion Holdings CorpHSBC5,1405,208Seegene IncJP Morgan(799)Oscotec IncCitibank1,947(655)Seoul Auction Co LtdCitibank(468)Oscotec IncJP Morgan713332Seoul Broadcasting SystemJP Morgan					1 '			(5,715
(799) Oscotec Inc Citibank 1,947 (655) Seoul Auction Co Ltd Citibank (468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan		• .						(2,591
(468) Oscotec Inc JP Morgan 713 332 Seoul Broadcasting System JP Morgan		<b>.</b>				•	•	21,704
	, ,							267 (1,296
(456) Oscotec Inc HSBC 521 110 Seoul Semiconductor Co Ltd Citibank						0 ,	•	(1,290

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
1,365	Seoul Semiconductor Co Ltd	HSBC	602			Citibank	(226)
(254)	Shin Heung Energy	Citibank	(790)		Y G-1 Co Ltd Y G-1 Co Ltd	Citibank	1,050 4,522
(1,258)	& Electronics Co Ltd Shindaeyang Paper Co Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(780) 3,017		YG Entertainment Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	1,005
(32)	Shindaeyang Paper Co Ltd	HSBC	159	2,892	Youngone Corp	JP Morgan	(3,449)
	Shindaeyang Paper Co Ltd	JP Morgan	244	(50)		Citibank	(77)
78	Shinhan Financial Group	0:::1	(00)	(66)		HSBC	(268)
(206)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(99)	, ,	Yuhan Corp Yuyang DNU Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(862)
(300)	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd	HSBC	284	(4,644) 5,556	Zero to Seven Inc	HSBC	(1,026) 9,741
(1,063)	Shinhan Financial Group		20.	3,000	20.0 10 00.0		(67,938)
, ,	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	957				(07,930)
, ,	Shinsegae Inc	JP Morgan	10,555		Taiwan		
361	Shinsegae International Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(9,859)	33,000	Accton Technology Corp	HSBC	(8,604)
71 391	Shinsegae International Inc Silicon Works Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,950) (1,579)	17,000	Accton Technology Corp	Citibank	1,747
67	Silicon Works Co Ltd	HSBC	(271)	12,000	Accton Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(1,276)
(37)	SillaJen Inc	JP Morgan	221	3,000 6,000	Advanced Ceramic X Corp Advanced Ceramic X Corp	Citibank HSBC	(519) (13,149)
1,859	SK Bioland Co Ltd	Citibank	(893)	1,000	Advanced Ceramic X Corp	JP Morgan	(2,190)
. ,	SK D&D Co Ltd	Citibank	(505)		Advanced Power Electronics	g	(=,:::)
1,387 327	SK Discovery Co Ltd SK Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(6,335) (1,807)		Corp	Citibank	67
(388)		JP Morgan	5,366	(13,000)	Advanced Power Electronics	LIODO	4 405
, ,	SK Hynix Inc	Citibank	1,087	(28 000)	Corp Advanced Power Electronics	HSBC	1,495
(127)		HSBC	1,757	(20,000)	Corp	JP Morgan	2,955
3	SK Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(42)	(17,000)	Advanced Wireless	oo.ga	2,000
518 (5,212)	SKC Co Ltd SKCKOLONPI Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(2,524) 7,325	` ` `	Semiconductor Co	Citibank	(1,028)
	SKCKOLONPI Inc	Citibank	(681)	18,000	Advantech Co Ltd	Citibank	12,235
, ,	SM Entertainment Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,538)	15,000 14,000	Advantage Co Ltd	HSBC ID Margan	5,724 6,172
(577)		JP Morgan	(759)	2,000	Advantech Co Ltd Airtac International Group	JP Morgan JP Morgan	300
	SMCore Inc	JP Morgan	1,091	(1,000)	•	Citibank	196
(1,302)	SMCore Inc Ssangyong Cement	Citibank	254	(22,000)	Allied Circuit Co Ltd	Citibank	14
(3,132)	Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	78	(2,000)		JP Morgan	154
(65)	SundayToz Corp	JP Morgan	211		Allied Circuit Co Ltd	HSBC Citibank	784
	SundayToz Corp	Citibank	1,251	(42,000) (23,000)	Altek Corp Altek Corp	Citibank HSBC	(1,194) 1,267
	Sung Kwang Bend Co Ltd	Citibank	340		Andes Technology Corp	HSBC	3,127
(2,811) 81	Sung Kwang Bend Co Ltd Taekwang Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,542 (14,046)	(24,000)	Apex International Co Ltd	Citibank	648
33	Taekwang Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(5,727)		Apex International Co Ltd	JP Morgan	627
	Taeyoung Engineering		(=,:=:)	9,000	Argosy Research Inc ASE Technology Holding	Citibank	453
	& Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(324)	(30,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	11,163
(7,511)	Taeyoung Engineering	Office	(0.040)	97,000		Citibank	2,800
(54,846)	& Construction Co Ltd Taihan Fiberoptics Co Ltd	Citibank Citibank	(8,340) (1,544)	102,000	Asia Cement Corp	HSBC	5,927
(294)	Taihan Fiberoptics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	152	31,000	Asia Cement Corp	JP Morgan	679
(5,256)	Telcon RF Pharmaceutical Inc	Citibank	78	(26,000) (7,000)	•	Citibank HSBC	594 4,024
	Theragen Etex Co Ltd	Citibank	284	(6,000)		JP Morgan	3,442
(182)	•	JP Morgan	260		•	JP Morgan	1,604
712 (50,561)	Tokai Carbon Korea Co Ltd Tongyang Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(3,015) 11,270	18,000	Basso Industry Corp	HSBC	(1,026)
8,142	Value Added Technology	or worgan	11,270	13,000	Basso Industry Corp	Citibank	74
-,	Co Ltd	Citibank	(9,935)	1,000	Basso Industry Corp BES Engineering Corp	JP Morgan	(57)
408	Vespa Inc	JP Morgan	(1,244)	(49,000)	0 0 1	Citibank JP Morgan	(97) (238)
696	Viatron Technologies Inc	HSBC	(1,061)	4,000	Bizlink Holding Inc	HSBC	(2,795)
870 (414)	Vieworks Co Ltd Webcash Corp	HSBC Citibank	(351) 934	(3,000)	Boardtek Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	229
(127)	•	HSBC	335	(77,000)	Boardtek Electronics Corp	Citibank	875
(3,188)		Citibank	727	(35,000)		Citibank	(49.4)
(250)	Webzen Inc	JP Morgan	660	(12 000)	Taiwan Inc Brighton-Best International	Citibank	(434)
	Wemade Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,086	(12,000)	Taiwan Inc	HSBC	(70)
, ,	WiSoL Co Ltd	HSBC ID Morgan	5 555	(4,000)	Brighton-Best International	-	(- 5)
(1,394)	WiSoL Co Ltd WiSoL Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	555 (1,004)		Taiwan Inc	JP Morgan	(50)
(1,333)		HSBC	62	(33,000)	Career Technology	ID Maras	4 400
(1,034)	WONIK IPS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,800	(60,000)	MFG. Co Ltd Career Technology	JP Morgan	1,463
269	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	HSBC	(609)	(30,000)	MFG. Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,546)
21,429 (60)	Woongjin Thinkbig Co Ltd Woory Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(2,434) (53)	(3,000)	Career Technology		,
(00)	maddinar 00 Ltd	J. Morgan	(00)		MFG. Co Ltd	HSBC	300

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	Taiwan continued				Taiwan continued		
. , ,	Casetek Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,042)	(2,000)	Chunghwa Precision Test		
	Casetek Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(152)		Tech Co Ltd	Citibank	2,175
2,000	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	(945)	(80,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	HSBC	3,817
(2,000)	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	945	(31,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,461
(1,000)	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,947	(5,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	Citibank	(42)
(11,000)	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	21,427	(74,000)	CMC Magnetics Corp	Citibank	(1,139)
1,000	Catcher Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,947)	149,000	Compal Electronics Inc	Citibank	3,111
23,000	Cathay Financial Holding			(91,000)	Compeq Manufacturing		
	Co Ltd	HSBC	168		Co Ltd	Citibank	1,294
55,000	Cathay Financial Holding			(1,000)	Compeq Manufacturing		
	Co Ltd	Citibank	(760)		Co Ltd	JP Morgan	76
(1,000)	Century Iron & Steel			(1,000)	Compeq Manufacturing		
	Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(41)		Co Ltd	HSBC	76
20,040	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	(156)	7,000	Coremax Corp	Citibank	144
4,080	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,516)	3,000	Coretronic Corp	JP Morgan	(246)
41,120	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(25,326)	(14,000)	Coretronic Corp	JP Morgan	1,148
(24,000)	Charoen Pokphand Enterprise	JP Morgan	(1,621)	(69,000)	Coretronic Corp	Citibank	(2,438)
	Charoen Pokphand Enterprise	Citibank	34	(22,026)		Citibank	493
2,000	Chaun-Choung Technology				CTBC Financial Holding		
,	Corp	HSBC	(1,198)	, ,	Co Ltd	HSBC	20
(207,000)	•		( , ,	(20.000)	CTBC Financial Holding		
(===,===)	Co Ltd	Citibank	882	(==,===)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(4)
6,000	Chia Chang Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,625)	(214.000)	CTBC Financial Holding		( )
8,045	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	801	(=::,===)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,205
1,010	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	HSBC	(86)	(10,000)	CTCI Corp	JP Morgan	488
69,175	Chicony Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,897)	(2,000)	CTCI Corp	HSBC	(16)
8,000	Chicony Power Technology	o. morgan	(0,00.)		CTCI Corp	Citibank	(1,204)
0,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,095)	2,000	Cub Elecparts Inc	JP Morgan	(259)
1,000	Chicony Power Technology	or morgan	(2,000)	(727)	Cub Elecparts Inc	Citibank	(56)
.,000	Co Ltd	HSBC	(262)	(1,000)	Cub Elecparts Inc	JP Morgan	130
20,000	Chicony Power Technology	11000	(202)	(4,000)	Darfon Electronics Corp	HSBC	615
20,000	Co Ltd	Citibank	621	(3,000)	Darfon Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	461
(20,000)	Chieftek Precision Co Ltd	Citibank	246	(41,000)	Darfon Electronics Corp	Citibank	(906)
	Chieftek Precision Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,278	9,000	Delta Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	(4,690)
. , ,	Chilisin Electronics Corp	Citibank	6,623	2,000	Delta Electronics Inc	Citibank	108
	Chilisin Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	6,101	6,000	Delta Electronics Inc	HSBC	(2,199)
	Chilisin Electronics Corp	HSBC	8,927	4,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	Citibank	(15)
	China Airlines Ltd	Citibank	(475)	5,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	HSBC	(858)
	China Airlines Ltd	HSBC	(194)	13,000	E Ink Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(2,228)
	China Airlines Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,135)	,	E.Sun Financial Holding	or worgan	(2,220)
111,000	China Life Insurance	or morgan	(1,100)	(10,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(275)
111,000	Co Ltd/Taiwan	JP Morgan	(2,767)	(2,000)	Eclat Textile Co Ltd	Citibank	657
136,000	China Life Insurance	or worgan	(2,707)	3,000	Egis Technology Inc	HSBC	(826)
130,000	Co Ltd/Taiwan	Citibank	(652)	3,400	Elan Microelectronics Corp	Citibank	242
236,000	China Life Insurance	Citibalik	(002)	12,000	Elite Material Co Ltd	Citibank	766
230,000	Co Ltd/Taiwan	HSBC	(3,496)	17,000	Elite Material Co Ltd	HSBC	(7,637)
(7,000)	China Petrochemical	TIODO	(3,490)	9,000	Elite Material Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,903)
(7,000)	Development Corp	Citibank	5	(20,000)		or worgan	(2,300)
(17 000)	China Petrochemical	OHIDAHK	5	(20,000)	Memory Technology Inc	Citibank	/EE\
(17,000)	Development Corp	JP Morgan	247	(17 000)	Elite Semiconductor	OILIDAIIN	(55)
(7 000\	China Steel Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	1,105	(17,000)	Memory Technology Inc	JP Morgan	1,598
,	•	Citibank	810	3,000	eMemory Technology Inc	HSBC	(699)
15,000	China Steel Corp	HSBC	(623)	1,000	eMemory Technology Inc	Citibank	(699) 546
	•	HSBC	125	7,000	eMemory Technology Inc	JP Morgan	(1,359)
,	China Steel Corp			(15,000)	, ,,		
69,000	•	Citibank	(440)		Episil-Precision Inc	JP Morgan	353 401
337,000	China Steel Corp	JP Morgan	(13,958)	(6,000)	Epistar Corp	JP Morgan	
(120,000)	China Steel Corp	JP Morgan	4,970	8,000	Eson Precision Ind Co Ltd	Citibank	(294)
36,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	HSBC ID Morgan	(17,562)	69,000	Eson Precision Ind Co Ltd	HSBC ID Morgan	(6,822)
78,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(38,022)	16,000	Eson Precision Ind Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,579)
79,000 54,007	Chipbond Technology Corp	Citibank	(8,571)	58,000	Eva Airways Corp	Citibank	(242)
54,997	ChipMOS Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(6,508)	66,000	Eva Airways Corp	JP Morgan	(302)
24,648	ChipMOS Technologies Inc	Citibank	(1,015)	5,000	Eva Airways Corp	HSBC	(54)
23,791	ChipMOS Technologies Inc	HSBC	(2,818)	(36,000)			
2,000	Chlitina Holding Ltd	HSBC	(532)		Telecommunications	ID M	,, <u>-</u> ,
4,000	Chlitina Holding Ltd	Citibank	(1,401)	/40	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,846)
8,000	Chlitina Holding Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,119)		Faraday Technology Corp	Citibank	141
(3,000)	Chroma ATE Inc	JP Morgan	2,070	3,000	Farglory Land D		
(20,000)	Chroma ATE Inc	Citibank	173		evelopment Co Ltd	Citibank	173
(1,000)				3,000	Farglory Land		
	Test Tech Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,745		Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan	110
	lest lech co Ltd	or morgan	_,	11,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	HSBC	(6,514)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Taiwan continued				Taiwan continued		
14,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(6,342)	(30,000)	HTC Corp	HSBC	2,129
5,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,329)	(3,000)	Hu Lane Associate Inc	HSBC	(169)
100,000	First Financial Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	2,313	(2,000)		Citibank	(75)
59,000	First Financial Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	1,127	57,000	Hua Nan Financial		
(7,000)	Formosa Chemicals				Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	720
()	& Fibre Corp	Citibank	(61)	34,000	Hua Nan Financial		
(93,000)	Formosa Chemicals			()	Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	506
(24.22)	& Fibre Corp	JP Morgan	7,047	(2,000)	Huaku Development Co Ltd	Citibank	(413)
(31,000)	Formosa Chemicals	LIODO	0.000	37,000	Hung Sheng Construction Ltd	JP Morgan	880
12 000	& Fibre Corp	HSBC	3,309	22,000	Innolux Corp	Citibank HSBC	94
13,000	Formosa International Hotels Corp	Citibank	66	76,000 62,000	Innolux Corp	JP Morgan	(5,002)
3 000	Formosa International	Citibarik	00	(217,000)	Innolux Corp International CSRC	JP Worgan	(4,077)
3,000	Hotels Corp	HSBC	92	(217,000)	Investment Holdings Co	Citibank	(2,691)
12,000	Formosa International	ПОВО	32	(22 000)	International CSRC	Citibalik	(2,031)
12,000	Hotels Corp	JP Morgan	377	(22,000)	Investment Holdings Co	HSBC	1,859
(3 000)	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	JP Morgan	(288)	(75,000)	International CSRC	11000	1,000
	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	Citibank	85	(. 0,000)	Investment Holdings Co	JP Morgan	3,420
. , ,	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	HSBC	(3,909)	1,000	International Games	····· <b>J</b> -···	-,
	Formosa Plastics Corp	Citibank	(17)	,	System Co Ltd	Citibank	616
	Formosa Plastics Corp	JP Morgan	1,143	2,000	International Games		
	Formosa Sumco	· ·	,		System Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,046
,	Technology Corp	JP Morgan	786	6,000	International Games	_	
(2,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	(23)		System Co Ltd	HSBC	3,130
(5,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	1,222	(51,000)	Inventec Corp	Citibank	162
(45,000)	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	10,978	(1,000)	Inventec Corp	JP Morgan	14
(3,050)	Foxsemicon Integrated			14,000	ITEQ Corp	HSBC	(10,873)
	Technology Inc	JP Morgan	543	9,000	ITEQ Corp	JP Morgan	(6,985)
(73,000)	Fubon Financial Holding			19,000	ITEQ Corp	Citibank	(3,784)
	Co Ltd	HSBC	4,927	(1,000)			
(11,000)	Fubon Financial Holding	10.14	400	(40.000)	Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(81)
(0.000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	180	(10,000)	Jentech Precision I	Office	(0.050)
	GCS Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	624	44.000	ndustrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,253)
	GCS Holdings Inc	Citibank	920	14,000 5,000	King Slide Works Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(2,281) (3,265)
(11,000)	General Interface Solution Holding Ltd	HSBC	3,451	6,000	King Slide Works Co Ltd King Slide Works Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,203)
(20,000)	General Interface Solution	TIODC	3,431	79,000	King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(6,276)
(29,000)	Holding Ltd	JP Morgan	2,893	107,000	King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd	HSBC	(4,108)
(22 000)	General Interface Solution	or worgan	2,000	74,000	King Yuan Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(500)
(22,000)	Holding Ltd	Citibank	(3,898)	(161,000)	•	Citibank	(4,039)
8,000	Getac Technology Corp	HSBC	(1,198)	(9,000)		JP Morgan	423
82,000	Getac Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(9,929)		Kinsus Interconnect	3	
91,000	Getac Technology Corp	Citibank	(2,708)	, ,	Technology Corp	Citibank	(59)
6,000	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank	(851)	(2,000)	Kinsus Interconnect		, ,
2,000	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	(514)		Technology Corp	HSBC	234
8,000	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,045)	(3,000)	Kinsus Interconnect		
	Gigabyte Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	(24)		Technology Corp	JP Morgan	53
5,000	Ginko International Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,175)	1,000	Kung Long Batteries		
	Global Unichip Corp	Citibank	(3,319)	40.000	Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(69)
(5,000)		HSBC	(1,532)	13,000	Kung Long Batteries	ID Masses	(000)
	Gourmet Master Co Ltd	Citibank	952	40.000	Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(880)
	Hannstar Board Corp	HSBC Citibank	3,269	12,000	Kung Long Batteries	Citibank	439
(30,000) 15,000	Hannstar Board Corp HannStar Display Corp	Citibank Citibank	(131) 26	(4 000)	Industrial Co Ltd LandMark Optoelectronics	Citibank	439
61,000	HannStar Display Corp	HSBC	(855)	(4,000)	Corp	Citibank	187
366,000	HannStar Display Corp	JP Morgan	(5,114)	(3,000)	LandMark Optoelectronics	Ollibarik	107
(26,000)	Hiwin Technologies Corp	Citibank	5,771	(0,000)	Corp	JP Morgan	5,670
	Hiwin Technologies Corp	JP Morgan	2,471	6,000	Lanner Electronics Inc	HSBC	93
39,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	HSBC	(8,169)	2,000	Largan Precision Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(68,711)
56,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	Citibank	3,122	(59,000)	Lite-On Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(1,555)
13,000	Holtek Semiconductor Inc	JP Morgan	(2,718)	1,000	Macauto Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(104)
	Hota Industrial	Č	, , ,	4,000	Macauto Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,068)
	Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	10,112	(2,000)	Machvision Inc	HSBC	3,415
(79,000)	Hota Industrial			(61,000)	Macronix International	Citibank	279
ŕ	Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank	(517)	(13,000)	Macronix International	JP Morgan	904
(12,000)	Hota Industrial			(47,000)	Macronix International	HSBC	3,442
	Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,881	10,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,418)
	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,169)	8,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,087)
	Hsin Kuang Steel Co Ltd	Citibank	39	7,000	Makalot Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,818)
	Hsin Kuang Steel Co Ltd	HSBC	(1)	18,000	MediaTek Inc	Citibank	13,036
(6,000)	HTC Corp	Citibank	14	8,000	MediaTek Inc	JP Morgan	1,594

		·	Net unrealised appreciation/				Net unrealised appreciation/
Holding	Description	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD
	Taiwan continued				Taiwan continued		
4,000 (135,000)	MediaTek Inc Mega Financial Holding	HSBC	2,630	15,000	Radiant Opto-Electronics Corp	HSBC	(3,493)
(5,000)	Co Ltd Mega Financial Holding	HSBC	(2,883)	58,000	Radiant Opto-Electronics Corp	JP Morgan	(13,475)
5,000	Co Ltd Merida Industry Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(108) (589)	39,000 36,000	Realtek Semiconductor Corp Realtek Semiconductor Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(38,327) (13,033)
1,000	Merry Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(121)	10,000	Realtek Semiconductor Corp	HSBC	(7,332)
8,000	Merry Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(6,711)	(197,000)	Roo Hsing Co Ltd	Citibank	(5,117)
(14,000)				(48,000)	Roo Hsing Co Ltd	HSBC	342
(2,000)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,964)	(12,000)	Roo Hsing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	20
(2,000)	Micro-Star International Co Ltd	HSBC	(302)	(74,560) (33,000)	Ruentex Development Co Ltd Ruentex Industries Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	2,154 4,495
(1.000)	Micro-Star International	TIODO	(002)	(16,800)	Ruentex Industries Ltd	HSBC	2,294
( ,,	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(130)	(18,000)		Citibank	197
13,000	Mirle Automation Corp	Citibank	(514)	(4,000)	Run Long Construction Co Ltd	JP Morgan	481
1,000	Mirle Automation Corp	HSBC	(137)	(6,000)	Run Long Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	(583)
7,000 119,000	Mirle Automation Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(955) (799)	4,000 2,000	Sercomm Corp Sercomm Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(302) 61
31,000	Mitac Holdings Corp Mitac Holdings Corp	HSBC	(2,955)	1,000	Sercomm Corp	HSBC	(76)
51,000	Mitac Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(4,853)		Shanghai Commercial	11000	(10)
(29,000)	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	Citibank	(767)	( -,,	& Savings Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(2,327)
(10,000)	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	HSBC	268	(23,000)	Shanghai Commercial		
(270,000)	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	JP Morgan	4,900	(07.000)	& Savings Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(4,858)
(61,000)	Nanya Technology Corp	Citibank HSBC	(1,296) 6,768	(37,000)	Shanghai Commercial	HCDC	(7 704)
(37,000) (77,000)	Nanya Technology Corp Nanya Technology Corp	JP Morgan	14,058	(310.610)	& Savings Bank Ltd/The Shin Kong Financial Holding	HSBC	(7,784)
3,000	Nien Made Enterprise Co Ltd	Citibank	1 1	(010,010)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,123
3,000	Nien Made Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,507)	(3,000)	Shin Kong Financial Holding	3	,
36,000	Novatek Microelectronics				Co Ltd	Citibank	(25)
	Corp	Citibank	(12,385)		Silergy Corp	Citibank	2,275
5,000	Novatek Microelectronics	HCDC	(0.604)	(2,000)		HSBC ID Margan	3,893
26,000	Corp Novatek Microelectronics	HSBC	(8,601)	(2,000) 17,000	Silergy Corp Simplo Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	4,837 2,479
20,000	Corp	JP Morgan	(44,697)	9,000	Simple Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	(6,705)
	OptoTech Corp	Citibank	(6)	4,000	Simplo Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,767)
(2,000)		JP Morgan	(7)	16,000	Sinbon Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,635)
	Paiho Shih Holdings Corp	Citibank	(249)	1,000	Sinbon Electronics Co Ltd	HSBC	(351)
(22,700) 3,000	Paiho Shih Holdings Corp Pan-International Industrial	JP Morgan	(150)	12,000	Sinbon Electronics Co Ltd Sino-American Silicon	JP Morgan	(4,201)
3,000	Corp	JP Morgan	(264)	(11,000)	Products Inc	HSBC	(2,798)
2,000	Parade Technologies Ltd	Citibank	(604)	(56.000)	SinoPac Financial Holdings	11000	(2,700)
3,000	Parade Technologies Ltd	HSBC	(5,129)	,	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(603)
2,000	Parade Technologies Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,924)	,	Softstar Entertainment Inc	HSBC	2,658
(5,000)		HSBC	154		Speed Tech Corp	HSBC	1,599
	Pegatron Corp Pegatron Corp	Citibank HSBC	(2,516) 101		Speed Tech Corp Speed Tech Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(644) (312)
(124,000)	Pegatron Corp	JP Morgan	12,531	(1,000)	St Shine Optical Co Ltd	HSBC	440
3,000	PharmaEngine Inc	JP Morgan	(1,644)	(5,000)	St Shine Optical Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,405)
1,000	PharmaEngine Inc	Citibank	(92)	2,000	Standard Foods Corp	Citibank	284
2,000	PharmaEngine Inc	HSBC	(1,097)	1,000	Standard Foods Corp	HSBC	170
(4,000)		LICEC	(005)	9,000	Standard Foods Corp	JP Morgan	1,536
(3,000)	Holding Co Ltd Phison Electronics Corp	HSBC Citibank	(225)	(60,000)	Supreme Electronics Co Ltd Supreme Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(2,251)
112,000	Pou Chen Corp	Citibank	(133) (978)	(15,000)	Supreme Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	55 68
86,000	Pou Chen Corp	HSBC	(3,094)	(8,000)	Swancor Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	(568)
33,000	Pou Chen Corp	JP Morgan	(897)	(22,000)	Synmosa Biopharma Corp	Citibank	462
(13,000)	Powertech Technology Inc	Citibank	(59)	(9,000)	Synmosa Biopharma Corp	HSBC	334
(1,000)	Powertech Technology Inc	HSBC	127	(2,000)		JP Morgan	74
6,000	Poya International Co Ltd	JP Morgan	311	(1,000)	Synnex Technology	Citibank	(45)
(1,000) (2,000)	President Chain Store Corp President Chain Store Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	(11) (44)	(25 000)	International Corp Synnex Technology	Citibank	(15)
27,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	Citibank	(3,810)	(20,000)	International Corp	JP Morgan	595
39,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	JP Morgan	(16,905)	(28,000)	TA Chen Stainless Pipe	JP Morgan	722
36,000	Primax Electronics Ltd	HSBC	(15,617)		TA Chen Stainless Pipe	HSBC	27
136,000	Quanta Computer Inc	Citibank	9,813		TA Chen Stainless Pipe	Citibank	1,976
82,000	Quanta Computer Inc	JP Morgan	(3,487)	(2,000)	Taimide Tech Inc	JP Morgan	56
49,000 118,000	Quanta Computer Inc Radiant Opto-Electronics	HSBC	(2,797)	82,000	Taishin Financial Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	573
110,000	Corp	Citibank	(17,619)	55,000	Taishin Financial Holding	Citibalik	513
	r	<b>v</b>	(,510)	23,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(459)

Haldin o	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldin	Description	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Taiwan continued				Taiwan continued		
(7,000)	•	JP Morgan	(193)	(7,000)	Utechzone Co Ltd	JP Morgan	37
(240,000) (51,000)	Taiwan Business Bank Taiwan Business Bank	Citibank HSBC	(1,314) (272)	9,000	Vanguard International Semiconductor Corp	JP Morgan	776
(296,000)		JP Morgan	(1,600)	(1,000)	Via Technologies Inc	Citibank	34
26,000	Taiwan Cooperative			(1,000)	Visual Photonics Epitaxy		
11 000	Financial Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	315	(1.000)	Co Ltd Visual Photonics Epitaxy	Citibank	(8)
11,000 (2,000)	Taiwan Fertilizer Co Ltd Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	1,071 (121)	(1,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	415
14,000	Taiwan Paiho Ltd	Citibank	(295)	6,000	Vivotek Inc	Citibank	(52)
18,000	Taiwan Semiconductor			3,000	Vivotek Inc	JP Morgan	891
(34,000)	Manufacturing Co Ltd Taiwan Surface Mounting	Citibank	(1,709)	1,000	Voltronic Power Technology Corp	Citibank	(515)
(34,000)	Technology Corp	Citibank	4,970	2,000	Voltronic Power Technology	Citibalik	(515)
(30,000)	Tatung Co Ltd	Citibank	1,280	_,,,,,	Corp	HSBC	(1,423)
	Tatung Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,139	2,000	Voltronic Power Technology	10.14	(4.447)
(9,000)	TBI Motion Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,398	(139 000)	Corp Wafer Works Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,417) 2.073
1,149	TCI Co Ltd	Citibank	107	(17,000)	Wafer Works Corp	HSBC	3,375
3,865	TCI Co Ltd	HSBC	(131)		Wafer Works Corp	JP Morgan	12,294
1,298	TCI Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(40)		Walsin Lihwa Corp	HSBC	(377)
15,000	Teco Electric and Machinery Co Ltd	HSBC	(26)	(8,000) 12,000	Walsin Lihwa Corp Wei Chuan Foods Corp	Citibank Citibank	8 547
23,000	Teco Electric and Machinery	ПОВО	(20)	4,000	Wei Chuan Foods Corp	HSBC	72
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(37)	18,000	Wei Chuan Foods Corp	JP Morgan	329
94,000	Teco Electric and	Citib and	2.002	(94,000)		JP Morgan	6,418
2,000	Machinery Co Ltd Thinking Electronic	Citibank	2,092	71,000 103,000	Wistron Corp Wistron Corp	Citibank HSBC	(1,119) (11,477)
_,000	Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(49)	176,000	Wistron Corp	JP Morgan	(18,694)
2,000	Thinking Electronic			(4,000)		HSBC	(103)
1,000	Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	(102)	(2,000) (13,000)	Wistron NeWeb Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(84)
1,000	Thinking Electronic Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(51)	2,000	Wistron NeWeb Corp Wowprime Corp	JP Morgan	(103) (424)
(8,000)	Tong Hsing Electronic	or margani	(5.7)	1,000	Wowprime Corp	HSBC	(213)
(4.000)	Industries Ltd	Citibank	181	8,000	Wowprime Corp	Citibank	(96)
(4,000)	Tong Hsing Electronic Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	1,386		WT Microelectronics Co Ltd WT Microelectronics Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(250) 9,090
16,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,670)	. , ,	WT Microelectronics Co Ltd	HSBC	7,701
1,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	Citibank	(50)		XinTec Inc	Citibank	230
8,000	Topco Scientific Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,839)		XinTec Inc	HSBC	383
13,000 63,000	TPK Holding Co Ltd Tripod Technology Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,479) 10,961	1,000	Yeong Guan Energy Technology Group Co Ltd	Citibank	50
20,000	Tripod Technology Corp	HSBC	(191)	(9,000)	Young Optics Inc	JP Morgan	572
54,000	Tripod Technology Corp	JP Morgan	29	200,000	Yuanta Financial Holding		
11,000	TSC Auto ID Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	(883)	86 000	Co Ltd Yuanta Financial Holding	Citibank	1,348
1,000	TSC Auto ID Technology	Cilibarik	(663)	80,000	Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,225)
,	Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,118)	294,000	Yuanta Financial Holding		( , - ,
13,000	TSC Auto ID Technology	ID Massas	(44.545)		Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,162)
(2 000)	Co Ltd Tung Ho Steel Enterprise	JP Morgan	(14,515)				(367,503)
(=,000)	Corp	Citibank	28		Thailand		
(4,000)	Tung Ho Steel Enterprise			(20,300)	Advanced Info Service PCL	Citibank	(3,040)
90,000	Corp Uni-President Enterprises	JP Morgan	17	10,200	Airports of Thailand PCL	Citibank	(770)
90,000	Corp	Citibank	4,647	, , ,	Airports of Thailand PCL	Citibank	10,620
81,000	Uni-President Enterprises		,	(900) 22,800	Airports of Thailand PCL Airports of Thailand PCL	JP Morgan JP Morgan	113 (2,857)
F 000	Corp	JP Morgan	7,639	2,500	Airports of Thailand PCL	HSBC	(330)
5,000	Uni-President Enterprises Corp	HSBC	503	(8,700)	Bangkok Bank PCL	HSBC	3,457
46,000	Unimicron Technology Corp	Citibank	(821)	5,600	Bangkok Chain Hospital PCL	Citibank	(114)
62,000	Unimicron Technology Corp	HSBC	(7,442)	6,600 47,700	Bangkok Chain Hospital PCL Bangkok Chain Hospital PCL	HSBC JP Morgan	(46) (2,651)
49,000	Unimicron Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(6,763)	(11,500)	Bangkok Expressway	or worgan	(2,001)
(1,000) (70,000)	Unimicron Technology Corp Unitech Printed Circuit	JP Morgan	204		& Metro PCL	Citibank	(74)
(10,000)	Board Corp	HSBC	1,503	(41,500)	. ,	ID Marga	(2.750)
(15,000)	Unitech Printed Circuit			27,700	& Metro PCL Bangkok Land PCL	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(3,759) 37
(220)	Board Corp	Citibank	(362)	58,200	Bangkok Land PCL	Citibank	245
(320)	Unitech Printed Circuit Board Corp	JP Morgan	7	12,100	Bangkok Land PCL	HSBC	(157)
(8,000)	Utechzone Co Ltd	Citibank	367	16,300	Bangkok Ranch PCL	Citibank	14

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Thailand continued				Thailand continued		
(66,000)	Banpu PCL	Citibank	(698)	196,020	SEAFCO PCL	JP Morgan	(5,162)
(11,500)	Banpu PCL	HSBC	(202)	86,020	SEAFCO PCL	HSBC	11,629
900	Berli Jucker PCL	Citibank	(87)		Siam Cement PCL/The	Citibank	8,032
25,555	BTS Group Holdings PCL	HSBC	(254)		Siam Commercial Bank		-,
143,466	BTS Group Holdings PCL	JP Morgan	3,853	, , ,	PCL/The	Citibank	(2,685)
(1,122)	BTS Group Holdings PCL	Citibank	2	(102,800)	Siamgas &		
(1,577)	BTS Group Holdings PCL	JP Morgan	(42)		Petrochemicals PCL	Citibank	847
(36,800)	Central Pattana PCL	JP Morgan	3,677	193,500	Sino-Thai Engineering		
36,000	CH Karnchang PCL	JP Morgan	273	04.000	& Construction PCL	Citibank	177
44,400	CH Karnchang PCL	Citibank	(4)	24,800	Sino-Thai Engineering	ID Massas	(2)
8,000 145,500	CH Karnchang PCL Charoen Pokphand Foods PCL	HSBC	83 4,472	54,700	& Construction PCL	JP Morgan	(3)
56,100	Charoen Pokphand Foods PCL		2,401	54,700	Sino-Thai Engineering & Construction PCL	HSBC	(138)
87,000	Charoen Pokphand Foods PCL		1,994	(15 100)	Thai Airways	HODO	(130)
86,900	CK Power PCL	Citibank	963	(10,100)	International PCL	Citibank	(162)
54,700	CK Power PCL	HSBC	240	(700)	Thai Oil PCL	HSBC	153
20,300	CK Power PCL	JP Morgan	247	· ,	Thai Oil PCL	JP Morgan	383
2,800	CP ALL PCL	Citibank	196	(44,600)	Thai Oil PCL	Citibank	981
14,200	CP ALL PCL	JP Morgan	1,131	(87,300)	Thai Vegetable Oil PCL	Citibank	704
3,100	CP ALL PCL	HSBC	293	150,200	Thanachart Capital PCL	Citibank	(2,399)
1,800	Electricity Generating PCL	Citibank	662	25,700	Thanachart Capital PCL	JP Morgan	337
400	Electricity Generating PCL	HSBC	31	82,600	Thanachart Capital PCL	HSBC	663
2,100	Electricity Generating PCL	JP Morgan	3,907	4,200	Tisco Financial Group PCL	Citibank	173
13,300	Glow Energy PCL	Citibank	1,210	(1,249,900)	TMB Bank PCL	Citibank	(292)
5,500	Gulf Energy Development PCL	Citibank	955	(34,900)	Total Access		
(21,500)	Gulf Energy Development PCL	Citibank	(3,333)	(07.700)	Communication PCL	Citibank	(768)
25,600	Home Product Center PCL	Citibank	205	(27,700)	Total Access C	ID M	4 404
411,700	Home Product Center PCL	JP Morgan	16,441	(2.405)	ommunication PCL	JP Morgan	1,401
361,800 (29,300)	Home Product Center PCL Indorama Ventures PCL	HSBC HSBC	10,844 1,385		True Corp PCL True Corp PCL	Citibank Citibank	(161)
(16,600)	Indorama Ventures PCL	Citibank	(221)	39,800	TTW PCL	HSBC	1,207
(31,300)	IRPC PCL	JP Morgan	807	59,500	TTW PCL	JP Morgan	1,876
(579,600)	IRPC PCL	Citibank	(795)	445,200	TTW PCL	Citibank	7,302
(766,600)	Jasmine International PCL	Citibank	(10,931)	4,900	Workpoint Entertainment		.,
(32,500)	Jasmine International PCL	HSBC	(592)	,	PCL	JP Morgan	61
(19,900)	Kasikornbank PCL	HSBC	150			· ·	46,552
26,700	KCE Electronics PCL	Citibank	(368)				
77,500	KCE Electronics PCL	HSBC	(16,856)		United States		
16,600	KCE Electronics PCL	JP Morgan	(3,572)	1,556	21Vianet Group Inc ADR	Citibank	(1,681)
71,800	Krung Thai Bank PCL	JP Morgan	1,015	338	21Vianet Group Inc ADR	JP Morgan	(196)
220,200	Krung Thai Bank PCL	Citibank	1,906	588	360 Finance Inc ADR	HSBC	80
44,500	Krungthai Card PCL	Citibank	1,218	814	360 Finance Inc ADR	JP Morgan	(2,479)
39,200	Krungthai Card PCL	HSBC JP Morgan	847	1,718	360 Finance Inc ADR	Citibank	(2,508)
37,900 167,200	Krungthai Card PCL Major Cineplex Group PCL	Citibank	(511) 82	42	Autohome Inc ADR	HSBC	(914)
75,500	Major Cineplex Group PCL	HSBC	1,516	76	Autohome Inc ADR	JP Morgan	(1,101)
31,800	Major Cineplex Group PCL	JP Morgan	1,971	28	Autohome Inc ADR	Citibank	(190)
6,300	MBK PCL	Citibank	78	(493)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	HSBC Citibank	826
800	MBK PCL	HSBC	(90)	(87)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Citibank	1,133
(11,700)	Minor International PCL	JP Morgan	(8 <del>9</del> 7)	388 786	BEST Inc ADR Bitauto Holdings Ltd ADR	JP Morgan HSBC	(570) (1,203)
(200,800)	Minor International PCL	Citibank	(10,110)	(19)	China Biologic Products Hold	JP Morgan	40
(4,700)	Minor International PCL	HSBC	(323)	(78)	China Biologic Products Hold	HSBC	227
7,200	PTT Exploration			97	China Petroleum		
0.000	& Production PCL	Citibank	(866)		& Chemical Corp ADR	JP Morgan	(721)
2,900	PTT Exploration	10.14	(000)	13,340	China Unicom Hong	3	,
20.200	& Production PCL	JP Morgan	(308)		Kong Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	(12,243)
20,300	PTT Exploration & Production PCL	HSBC	(2,090)	375	China Yuchai	-	
(221,900)		Citibank	(1,233)		International Ltd	JP Morgan	(611)
274,000	Quality Houses PCL	HSBC	(1,233)	1,984	China Yuchai		
498,600	Quality Houses PCL Quality Houses PCL	Citibank	1,060		International Ltd	Citibank	(972)
320,600	Quality Houses PCL	JP Morgan	7,074	130	CNOOC Ltd ADR	Citibank	(806)
8,500	Ratch Group PCL	Citibank	53	122	CNOOC Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	(1,349)
10,300	Ratch Group PCL	HSBC	84	182	CNOOC Ltd ADR	HSBC	(1,634)
35,400	RS PCL	Citibank	610	(58)	Dago New Energy Corp ADR	Citibank	47
9,400	RS PCL	HSBC	(81)	(202)	Dago New Energy Corp ADR	JP Morgan	(473)
	RS PCL	JP Morgan	(859)	(160) (3,711)	Daqo New Energy Corp ADR	HSBC Citibank	(408) (2,190)
13,500				(3./11)	Fanhua Inc ADR	Citibank	(2,190)
13,500 (785,100)	Sansiri PCL	Citibank	417		Gennact Ltd	HSBC	
		Citibank HSBC Citibank	417 48 2,343	2,232 1,651	Genpact Ltd Genpact Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(6) (83)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued	•	
357	Genpact Ltd	Citibank	(93)	903	Shinhan Financial		
(216)	Hutchison China MediTech		, ,		Group Co Ltd ADR	Citibank	(1,318)
	Ltd ADR	Citibank	(4)	(1,173)	Silicon Motion Technology		
(228)	Hutchison China MediTech				Corp ADR	JP Morgan	4,727
	Ltd ADR	HSBC	522	2,204	Sogou Inc ADR	JP Morgan	(2,788)
(866)	ICICI Bank Ltd ADR	HSBC	(1,031)	847	Sohu.com Ltd ADR	Citibank	(525)
2,730	Jianpu Technology Inc ADR	JP Morgan	(1,938)	1,917	Sohu.com Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	(8,490)
4,483	Jianpu Technology Inc ADR	Citibank	(3,452)	126	Sohu.com Ltd ADR	HSBC	(623)
(2,502)	MakeMyTrip Ltd	HSBC	2,477	(1,032)	Tencent Music		
469	Melco Resorts &				Entertainment Group ADR	HSBC	229
	Entertainment Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	(1,918)	(98)	Tencent Music		
1,972	Melco Resorts &				Entertainment Group ADR	JP Morgan	66
	Entertainment Ltd ADR	Citibank	(2,189)	3,095	Uxin Ltd ADR	Citibank	(402)
(392)	Noah Holdings Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	3,928	551	WNS Holdings Ltd ADR	Citibank	(529)
(191)	Pinduoduo Inc ADR	HSBC	440	191	WNS Holdings Ltd ADR	HSBC	128
648	POSCO ADR	Citibank	693	678	WNS Holdings Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	454
303	POSCO ADR	HSBC	(939)	3,488	Yatra Online Inc	Citibank	(628)
1,083	POSCO ADR	JP Morgan	(3,861)	12,636	Yatra Online Inc	JP Morgan	(2,401)
818	Qutoutiao Inc ADR	HSBC	(1,321)	(1,046)	Zai Lab Ltd ADR	HSBC	2,326
(109)	Seaspan Corp	HSBC	68	(101)	Zai Lab Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	224
(665)	Seaspan Corp	Citibank	40				(48,714)
358	Shinhan Financial	ID M	(004)	Total (Cress :	underlying exposure - USD 113	970 024)	(468,678)
	Group Co Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	(601)	10tai (G1088 t	underlying exposure - 05D TI	0,018,004)	(400,070)

### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation USD	Market Value USD
TRS	USD 3,845,059	Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays MSCI AC Asia Pacific	0.110.1	0/0/0040	447.000	117.000
TRS	USD 1,064,368	Small Cap Index Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays MSCI AC Asia Pacific	Goldman Sachs	6/9/2019	147,806	147,806
1110	000 1,004,000	Small Cap Index	Goldman Sachs	18/12/2019	44,200	44,200
TRS	USD 2,982,467	Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays MSCI AC Asia Pacific			•	,
		Small Cap Index	Goldman Sachs	11/5/2020	42,466	42,466
Total (G	ross underlying exp	osure - USD 7,668,061)			234,472	234,472

TRS: Total Return Swaps

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

						Net unrealised
						appreciation/
					Maturity	• •
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	147,971	USD	166,629	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(1,379)
USD	59,860	EUR	53,673	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(0.4)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(81)
						(1,460)
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class				
GBP	5,050,442	USD	6,585,779	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(224,041)
USD	151,012	GBP	118,156	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	2,178
						(221,863)
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	USD 6,735,76	64)		(223,323)

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial Government Basic Materials Consumer, Cyclical	78.78 15.01 4.48 1.07
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Assets	99.34 0.66 100.00

# BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund

	ecurities and Money Market Instrun Exchange Listing or Dealt in on And				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% N Asse
OMMON ST	OCKS (SHARES)				United States continued		
				15,743	Alaska Air Group Inc*	822,222	0.0
04 500	Bermuda	404.050	0.05		Alphabet Inc 'A'	791,386	0.0
21,580	Marvell Technology Group Ltd*	431,852	0.05		Altria Group Inc	769,348	0.0
		431,852	0.05		Amazon.com Inc	495,398	0.0
					Amgen Inc	696,659	0.
25.045	Denmark	4 500 220	0.40		Analog Devices Inc ANSYS Inc	544,856 473,899	0. 0.
35,815	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	1,509,330	0.16		Apple Inc	662,826	0.
	_	1,509,330	0.16		Arista Networks Inc	451,054	0.
					Aspen Technology Inc	460,312	0.
07.470	Finland	4 0 4 0 0 0 0	0.44		Autodesk Inc	780,760	0.
27,472	Kone OYJ 'B'	1,340,908	0.14		Best Buy Co Inc	724,978	0
		1,340,908	0.14		Biogen Inc	660,025	0
	_				Boeing Co/The*	631,198	0
	France				Booz Allen Hamilton Holding Corp	577,932	0
	L'Oreal SA	1,319,075	0.14		Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	773,083	0
4,861	LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis	1 645 024	0.10		Broadcom Inc Cadence Design Systems Inc	606,546 683,534	0
12.011	Vuitton SE Pernod Ricard SA	1,645,934 1,895,336	0.18 0.20		Choe Global Markets Inc	858,307	0
12,011	Femou Ricard SA				CBS Corp 'B non-voting share'	758,460	C
	_	4,860,345	0.52		Celanese Corp 'A'*	739,352	Č
	C				Cisco Systems Inc	765,310	(
16 167	<b>Germany</b> Symrise AG	1,355,765	0.14		CommScope Holding Co Inc	248,739	C
10,107	Syninse AG			1	Conduent Inc*	182,712	(
	_	1,355,765	0.14		ConocoPhillips	740,102	(
	lool and			1	Cummins Inc	880,059	(
24 902	Ireland	1 001 401	0.11		DaVita Inc Edwards Lifesciences Corp	559,958 775,415	(
	Kingspan Group Plc Seagate Technology Plc	1,021,481 432,264	0.11 0.04		Eli Lilly & Co	732,565	(
11,510	Seagate recritiology Fit				Equifax Inc*	906,574	(
	_	1,453,745	0.15		F5 Networks Inc	334,008	Ċ
	No 4b and an als			1	Facebook Inc 'A'	1,714,898	Č
11 460	Netherlands	1 040 517	0.20	2,228	Fair Isaac Corp	591,614	C
	ASML Holding NV Ferrari NV	1,940,517 1,411,256	0.20 0.15	3,852	FedEx Corp	533,303	C
	Mylan NV	643,958	0.13		First Data Corp 'A'	468,890	(
	Unilever NV - CVA	1,583,550	0.17		FLIR Systems Inc	751,525	(
,	_	5,579,281	0.59		Fluor Corp*	488,853	(
	_	3,373,201	0.55		Fortinet Inc Gap Inc/The*	382,710 639,815	(
	Spain				H&R Block Inc	807,299	(
41.326	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	993,890	0.11		Harris Corp	1,033,085	(
,		993,890	0.11		Huntington Ingalls Industries Inc*	740,335	(
	_	993,090	0.11		Intel Corp	682,682	(
	Sweden			4,504	International Business		
73 391	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	1,281,601	0.14		Machines Corp	513,270	C
	Hexagon AB 'B'	1,176,371	0.12		International Paper Co	725,125	(
	_	2,457,972	0.26	.,	Intuit Inc	1,337,243	C
	_	2, 107,072	0.20	5,337	Laboratory Corp of America Holdings	778,794	C
	Switzerland			7 464	Leidos Holdings Inc	504,566	C
4,385	Kuehne + Nagel International AG Reg	520,902	0.06		Mastercard Inc 'A'	2,172,877	Č
	Lonza Group AG Reg	868,628	0.09		Merck & Co Inc	800,381	Ċ
	_	1,389,530	0.15	13,029	Microsoft Corp	1,446,069	C
	_	1,000,000		1	Motorola Solutions Inc	839,402	(
	United Kingdom				Nektar Therapeutics*	321,084	(
237,363	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	1,609,224	0.17		NetApp Inc	344,835	(
	Diageo Plc	1,383,988	0.15		Nucor Corp	614,672	(
	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	1,571,727	0.17		NVIDIA Corp ON Semiconductor Corp	323,713 200,287	(
	London Stock Exchange Group Plc	2,154,361	0.23		Oracle Corp	646,241	(
19,203	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc*	1,815,775	0.19		Palo Alto Networks Inc	402,130	(
		8,535,075	0.91		PTC Inc	377,321	Ċ
	_				QUALCOMM Inc	903,346	Ċ
	United States				Red Hat Inc	639,390	Ċ
,	AbbVie Inc	765,000	0.08		S&P Global Inc	1,998,785	(
,	Abiomed Inc	581,966	0.06		Sabre Corp	371,932	C
,	Adobe Inc	607,510	0.07		salesforce.com Inc	565,367	C
35,846	Advanced Micro Devices Inc*	881,715	0.09	1,752	Splunk Inc	179,217	(

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	curities and Money Market Instru xchange Listing or Dealt in on An			Collective Invest	ment Schemes		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Assets
	Huited Otatos as atimosad				0		
16 7/1	United States continued Symantec Corp	281,383	0.03	7 420 354	Guernsey Funding Circle SME Income		
	Texas Instruments Inc	761,579	0.03	7,420,004	Fund Ltd	7,217,882	0.7
	Total System Services Inc	1,032,049	0.11			7,217,882	0.7
	TripAdvisor Inc*	602,898	0.06			1,211,002	0.7
23,605	Twitter Inc	771,899	0.08		Ireland		
	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	687,259	0.07	974 436	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
6,506	United Technologies Corp	737,387	0.08	014,400	Institutional Euro Liquidity		
	Varian Medical Systems Inc	921,046	0.10		Fund <sup>1</sup>	97,357,497	10.3
	VeriSign Inc	2,854,842	0.30	1.400.000	Institutional Cash Series Plc -	0.,00.,.0.	
	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	700,898	0.07	,,,,,,,,,,	Institutional Ultra Bond Fund <sup>1</sup>	155,078,968	16.4
,	Visa Inc 'A'	810,016	0.09	1,200,510	iShares Developed World Index		
,	VMware Inc 'A'	543,479	0.06		Fund <sup>1</sup>	30,831,505	3.2
	WellCare Health Plans Inc	802,533	0.09			283,267,969	30.0
	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	513,575	0.06 0.09			200,207,000	00.0
	Yum! Brands Inc Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	840,862 461,696	0.09		Jersey		
3,001	Zebia leciliologies corp A			12.318.140	Blackstone GSO Loan		
		62,088,225	6.59	12,010,110	Financing Ltd	10,131,670	1.0
otal Common Sto	cks (Shares)	91,995,918	9.77	6.728.854	Blackstone GSO Loan	,,	
				, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Financing Ltd C	3,297,138	0.3
BONDS				16,893,548	Foresight Solar Fund Ltd	22,738,117	2.4
						36,166,926	3.8
	Luxembourg					30,100,320	3.0
USD 2,800,000	SG Issuer SA 14/8/2019	4 0 4 0 0 0 4	0.00		Luxembourg		
LIOD 5 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	1,913,904	0.20	2 198 489	BlackRock Global Fund - Emerging		
080 5,380,000	SG Issuer SA 15/5/2020	4 202 757	0.47	2,100,100	Markets Equity Income		
	(Zero Coupon)	4,383,757	0.47		Fund X2 (USD) <sup>1</sup>	29,080,374	3.09
		6,297,661	0.67	1,023,535	BlackRock Global Funds - Asean		
				, ,	Leaders X2 (USD) <sup>1</sup>	12,739,648	1.3
	United States			1,490,000	BlackRock Global Funds - Euro		
JSD 34,497,987	United States Treasury Inflation				Corporate Bond Fund X2 (EUR) <sup>1</sup>	27,982,200	2.9
	Indexed Bonds	04 440 050	0.04	821,731	BlackRock Global Funds -		
ICD 26 000 000	0.375% 15/7/2025	31,119,252	3.31		Euro Short Duration Bond		
JSD 26,000,000	United States Treasury Note	24 770 752	2.63		Fund X2 (EUR) <sup>1</sup>	14,051,600	1.49
	2.875% 15/8/2028	24,779,752		8,640,262	BlackRock Global Funds - Global		
		55,899,004	5.94		Corporate Bond Fund X2 (EUR)	100 770 105	40.0
otal Bonds		62,196,665	6.61	400.040	Hedged <sup>1</sup>	122,778,125	13.04
	•			192,319	Blackrock Strategic Funds - BlackRock Impact World Equity		
					Fund X2 (GBP) <sup>1</sup>	36,091,767	3.84
<b>EXCHANGE T</b>	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>			56 373	Schroder International Selection	30,031,707	3.0-
	lucloud			00,070	Fund - Frontier Markets Equity I	8,936,760	0.95
000 000	Ireland				Tuna Trontor Markoto Equity 1	· · · · ·	
900,000	iShares EUR Ultrashort Bond UCITS	00 135 000	0.57			251,660,474	26.73
	ETF EUR Dist*	90,135,000	9.57		United Kingdom		
		90,135,000	9.57	2 110 700	United Kingdom		
otal Exchange Tra	aded Funds	90,135,000	9.57	2,110,706	BlackRock Frontiers Investment Trust Plc <sup>1</sup>	2 162 220	0.2
_	Securities and Money			2 507 005	Scottish Mortgage Investment	3,163,230	0.34
larket Instruments				3,597,095	Trust Plc	20,485,098	2.1
Official Stock Exch				5 109 797	Woodford Patient Capital Trust Plc	4,450,216	0.47
	r Regulated Market	244,327,583	25.95	5,105,797			
	- 5	,,				28,098,544	2.98
				Total Collective Inv	estment Schemes	606,411,794	64.4
				Securities portfolio	at market value	850,739,378	90.36
				Other Net Assets		90,729,443	9.64

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10. \* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

•	•				Net unrealised	
	Nominal			Expiration	appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Туре	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
TRS	USD 8,370,177	Fund receives US Rates Vol Strategy and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29/11/2019	(172,353)	(172,353)
TRS	USD 2,709,157	Fund receives US Rates Vol Strategy and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	27/3/2020	(46,658)	(46,658)
TRS	USD 22,780,047	Fund receives BofAML Vortex Alpha Index and pays Fixed 0.200%	Bank of America	17/9/2021	,	, , ,
TRS	USD 14,292,957	Fund receives Barclays WVMB Index and pays Fixed 0.600%	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	13/3/2020	(1,213,030) (11,860)	(1,213,030) (11,860)
TRS	EUR 1,445,800	Fund receives J.P. Morgan Euro Dispersion Strategy Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	BNP Paribas	20/12/2019	170,894	170,894
TRS	EUR 956,000	Fund receives J.P. Morgan Euro Dispersion Strategy Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	BNP Paribas	20/12/2019	112,999	112,999
TRS	USD 3,953,000	Fund receives US Dispersion Strategy Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	BNP Paribas	17/1/2020	530,330	530,330
TRS	USD 1,220,400	Fund receives Asian Dispersion Strategy Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	BNP Paribas	11/12/2020	18,946	18,946
TRS	USD 17,422,401	Fund receives MSCI Japan Small Cap Net Total Return USD Index and pays 12 Month LIBOR	Citibank	4/6/2019	(473,741)	(473,741)
TRS	USD 3,501,765	Fund receives MSCI Japan Small Cap Net Total Return USD Index and pays 3 Month LIBOR	Citibank	4/6/2019	(95,218)	(95,218)
TRS	USD 57,302,694	Fund receives Emerging Lifestyle Trend Series 4 Basket Index and				
TDC	1100 0 440 000	pays 12 Month LIBOR	Citibank	3/9/2019	(439,052)	(439,052)
TRS	USD 2,113,089	Fund receives Global Brands Basket Index and pays 6 Month LIBOR	Citibank	9/9/2019	(119,825)	(119,825)
TRS TRS	USD 9,701,501 EUR 34,791,966	Fund receives SPX Intraday Variance and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays European Defensive Baske	Citibank Deutsche Bank	20/12/2019 6/4/2020	(429,664) (440,720)	(429,664) (440,720)
TRS	EUR 35,891,807	Fund receives S Month LIBOR and pays European Defensive Basket Fund receives European Cyclical Basket and pays 3 Month LIBOR	Deutsche Bank	6/4/2020	(2,718,917)	(2,718,917)
TRS	USD 25,140,137	Fund receives Cyber Security Basket Index and pays 3 Month LIBOR	Deutsche Bank	24/4/2020	(539,852)	(539,852)
TRS	USD 1,040,518	Fund receives MSCI Japan Small Cap Net Total Return USD Index		4/6/2019	, ,	
TRS	EUR 4,143,900	and pays 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives HRCTGVD1 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Goldman Sachs HSBC	18/12/2020	(28,293) (62,871)	(28,293) (62,871)
TRS	EUR 1,292,500	Fund receives J.P. Morgan Euro Dispersion Strategy Index and				
TDC	EUD 7 006 260	pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	151,610	151,610
TRS TRS	EUR 7,996,269 EUR 9,428,069	Fund receives BRDS Quality EU Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives BRDS Quality EU Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	5/7/2021 5/7/2021	304,411	304,411 414,922
TRS	USD 9,740,524	Fund receives BRDS Quality US Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000%  Fund receives BRDS Quality US Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan JP Morgan	5/7/2021	414,922 113,643	113,643
TRS	USD 11,638,256	Fund receives BRDS Quality US Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000%  Fund receives BRDS Quality US Long Short and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	5/7/2021	(334,146)	
TRS	EUR 2,561,100	Fund receives J.P. Morgan Euro Dispersion Strategy Index	•			(334,146)
TRS	1160 3 604 000	and pays Fixed 0.000%	Societe Generale Societe Generale	19/6/2020	624,698	624,698
VAR	USD 3,604,000 JPY 2,763,685	Fund receives Index Dispersion Strategy and pays Fixed 0.000% Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 26.50	Bank of America	18/12/2020	(201,489)	(201,489)
VAR	GBP 19,565	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 21.50	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13/12/2019	(179,731)	(179,731)
VAR	USD 79,745	Russell 2000 Index strike price USD 22.30	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2019	158,842	158,842
VAR	USD 79,745	Russell 2000 Index strike price USD 22.30	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2019	(88,545)	(88,545)
VAR	USD 79,746	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 19.70	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2019	(88,545)	(88,545)
VAR	USD 79,746	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 19.70	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2019	92,805	92,805
			Merrill Lynch	20/12/2019	92,805	92,805
VAR	KRW 52,153,954	KOSPI 200 Index strike price KRW 19.60	Citibank	12/12/2019	(148,769)	(148,769)
VAR	KRW 34,543,120	KOSPI 200 Index strike price KRW 20.00	Citibank	12/12/2019	(106,445)	(106,445)
VAR	USD 150,658	Russell 2000 strike price USD 23.10	Citibank	20/12/2019	(288,181)	(288,181)
VAR	USD 398,710	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 17.60	Citibank	20/12/2019	(267,025)	(267,025)
VAR	USD 48,470	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 19.80	Citibank	20/12/2019	122,166	122,166
VAR	USD 32,320	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 20.20	Citibank	20/12/2019	90,753	90,753
VAR	USD 398,708	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 20.20	Citibank	20/12/2019	291,962	291,962
VAR	USD 150,627	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 20.60	Citibank	20/12/2019	304,508	304,508
VAR	EUR 203,032	Euro Stoxx 50 Price Index strike price EUR 21.30	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	(934,240)	(934,240)
VAR	USD 75,475	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 16.75	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	139,353	139,353
VAR	USD 76,917	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 17.07	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	(124,561)	(124,561)
VAR	USD 75,881	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 16.84	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	(124,848)	(124,848)
VAR	USD 76,602	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 17.00	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	(110,513)	(110,513)
VAR	USD 234,707	S&P 500 Index strike price USD 20.80	JP Morgan	20/12/2019	465,566	465,566
VAR	HKD 589,068	Hang Seng China Enterprises Index strike price HKD 21.70	JP Morgan	30/12/2019	29,540	29,540
VAR	HKD 590,968	Hang Seng China Enterprises Index strike price HKD 21.77	JP Morgan	30/12/2019	29,392	29,392
VAR	HKD 591,511	Hang Seng China Enterprises Index strike price HKD 21.79	JP Morgan	30/12/2019	18,945	18,945
VAR	HKD 597,212	Hang Seng China Enterprises Index strike price HKD 22.00	JP Morgan	30/12/2019	430	430
VAR	GBP 27,030	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 17.00	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	108,220	108,220

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
VAR	JPY 3,894,455	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 21.70	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(108,828)	(108,828)
VAR	JPY 7,718,523	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 21.90	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(226,468)	(226,468)
VAR	JPY 3,859,284	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 22.00	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(115,903)	(115,903)
VAR	JPY 3,940,167	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 22.975	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(150,498)	(150,498)
VAR	JPY 7,308,800	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 23.925	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(332,046)	(332,046)
VAR	JPY 3,625,105	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 23.98	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(167,164)	(167,164)
VAR	JPY 7,139,436	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 24.20	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(341,385)	(341,385)
VAR	JPY 7,087,338	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 24.30	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(355,295)	(355,295)
VAR	JPY 7,250,200	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 25.00	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(399,500)	(399,500)
VAR	JPY 3,621,830	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 25.10	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(202,079)	(202,079)
VAR	JPY 7,494,394	Nikkei 225 Index strike price JPY 26.96	Societe Generale	13/12/2019	(506,678)	(506,678)
VAR	GBP 27,288	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 16.70	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	101,722	101,722
VAR	GBP 54,114	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 16.90	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	211,828	211,828
VAR	GBP 26,926	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 17.975	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	131,713	131,713
VAR	GBP 50,719	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 18.925	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	292,071	292,071
VAR	GBP 25,433	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 18.98	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	148,629	148,629
VAR	GBP 51,149	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 19.20	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	308,252	308,252
VAR	GBP 50,605	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 19.30	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	316,223	316,223
VAR	GBP 52,000	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 20.00	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	354,303	354,303
VAR	GBP 26,050	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 20.10	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	179,849	179,849
VAR	GBP 52,616	FTSE 100 Index strike price GBP 21.96	Societe Generale	20/12/2019	446,702	446,702
Total (G	ross underlying expe	osure - EUR 501,502,580)			(5,815,904)	(5,815,904)

TRS: Total Return Swaps VAR: Variance Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
(263) (272) 144 206	USD USD JPY USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index MSCI Taiwan Index Topix Index US Treasury 10 Year Note	June 2019 June 2019 June 2019 September 2019	32,482,330 9,272,920 17,924,042 23,431,145	928,197 (122,161) (1,141,081) 131,064
Total			-	83,110,437	(203,981)

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Marke Value EUF
5,624	Put	NASDAQ 100 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 6,800.00	16/8/2019	366,863	815,747
1,412	Call	EURO STOXX 50 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	EUR 3,350.00	20/12/2019	353,000	1,373,876
4,863	Put	NASDAQ 100 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 6,550.00	20/12/2019	100,976	990,504
24,200,000	Call	OTC GBP/USD	Morgan Stanley	GBP 1.36	24/2/2020	(81,140)	280,560
24,200,000	Put	OTC GBP/USD	Morgan Stanley	GBP 1.22	24/2/2020	91,856	485,027
39,850,000	Call	OTC GBP/USD	Societe Generale	GBP 1.35	14/6/2019	(896,843)	5,048
tal (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 51,627,455)				(65,288)	3,950,762

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
EUR	67,110,000	GBP	57,889,019	Goldman Sachs	10/7/2019	1,873,969
EUR	9,564,405	JPY	1,200,000,000	Citibank	10/7/2019	(318,075)
EUR	26,200,000	USD	29,684,757	Citibank	10/7/2019	(321,784)
EUR	254,200,000	USD	287,495,116	Goldman Sachs	10/7/2019	(2,661,911)
GBP	4,398,638	EUR	5,000,000	BNP Paribas	10/7/2019	(43,107)
INR	538,538,000	USD	7,700,000	HSBC	10/7/2019	(9,862)
INR	723,180,000	USD	10,200,000	Morgan Stanley	10/7/2019	111,845
INR	537,768,000	USD	7,700,000	Standard		
				Chartered Bank	10/7/2019	(19,684)
TWD	566,291,675	USD	18,455,000	Citibank	10/7/2019	(490,949)
TWD	377,763,500	USD	12,305,000	Standard		
				Chartered Bank	10/7/2019	(322,128)
TWD	565,983,600	USD	18,460,000	UBS	10/7/2019	(504,117)
USD	20,600,000	AUD	29,506,130	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	10/7/2019	137,553
USD	7,950,000	CHF	7,881,233	Natwest Markets	10/7/2019	72,812
USD	16,991,912	EUR	15,000,000	Citibank	10/7/2019	181,388
USD	20,521,943	EUR	18,250,000	Morgan Stanley	10/7/2019	85,287
USD	20,588,255	GBP	15,800,000	Barclays Bank	10/7/2019	589,269
USD	12,442,624	GBP	9,490,000	Goldman Sachs	10/7/2019	422,408
USD	10,200,000	MXN	198,645,000	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	10/7/2019	160,767
USD	7,700,000	MXN	148,569,190	Citibank	10/7/2019	183,931
USD	7,700,000	MXN	148,891,050	Morgan Stanley	10/7/2019	169,425
USD	22,150,000	TWD	679,872,100	HSBC	10/7/2019	583,611
USD	27,070,000	TWD	831,049,000	Standard	10/7/00/10	700.055
LIOD	40.050.000	740	440.070.000	Chartered Bank	10/7/2019	708,655
USD	10,250,000	ZAR	148,676,089	Citibank	10/7/2019	127,692
						716,995

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currenc	y Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
CAD I	Hedged Sha	re Class				
CAD	7,824	EUR CAD	5,164 179	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	26
EUR	118	CAD	179	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	0
						26
JPY H	ledged Shai	re Class				
JPY	3,813,748,000	EUR	31,296,167	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	223,137 223,137
SEK H	ledged Sha	re Class				
EUR SEK	2,224,771 377,028,477	SEK	23,998,517 34.875.274	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(37,891)
OLIN	311,020,411	LUIX	54,075,274	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	672,261
						634,370
Total (G	ross underlying	exposure -	EUR 857,664	,957)		1,574,528

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Collective Investment Schemes	64.41
Exchange Traded Funds	9.57
Government	5.94
Consumer, Non-cyclical	2.71
Technology	2.16
Financial	1.54
Industrial	1.45
Communications	1.36
Consumer, Cyclical	0.77
Basic Materials	0.37
Energy	0.08
Securities portfolio at market value	90.36
Other Net Assets	9.64
	100.00

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrur exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Ano		
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% o No Asset
	•	005	A00010	l	·	005	A330
MMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)			242 815	<b>Mexico</b> Cemex SAB de CV ADR	985,829	2.8
	Argentina			212,010	Comox Crib do CV ribit	985,829	2.
	Grupo Financiero Galicia SA ADR YPF SA ADR	861,890 675,950	2.49 1.96				
10,200	-	1,537,840	4.45		Poland		
	-	1,007,040	7.70	1	Alior Bank SA KGHM Polska Miedz SA	607,666 705,903	1. 2.
	Brazil			20,040	NOTIVIT GISKA WIICUZ GY	1,313,569	3.
137,987	Itau Unibanco Holding SA ADR (Pref)	1,228,084	3.55			1,010,000	
1,776,289		660,882	1.91		Portugal		_
162,361	Ultrapar Participacoes SA	835,023	2.42	3,146,578	Banco Comercial Portugues SA 'R'*	885,853	2
	_	2,723,989	7.88			885,853	2
	Canada				Russia		
128,072	Eldorado Gold Corp	465,716	1.35		Gazprom PJSC ADR	1,141,629	3
•	· -	465,716	1.35		Magnit PJSC VTB Bank PJSC	601,591 208,632	1
	-				VTB Bank PJSC GDR	206,032	0
44.050	Cayman Islands	4 500 404	4.50	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		2,177,794	6
	Baidu Inc ADR Crystal International Group	1,586,194	4.59				
,	Ltd '144A'	128,768	0.37	77 722	South Korea Pan Ocean Co Ltd	202.056	0
		1,714,962	4.96		Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	282,956 1,388,700	0 4
	China			10,010		1,671,656	4
2 138 000	China Bank of China Ltd 'H'	885,994	2.56		-	.,,	-
, ,	China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	375,947	1.09	444.000	Taiwan	704.040	_
	China Life Insurance Co Ltd ADR	496,480	1.44	597,000	Asustek Computer Inc Epistar Corp	761,946 448,517	2 1
190,600	China Pacific Insurance Group Co Ltd 'H'*	704,792	2.04		Nanya Technology Corp	683,957	1
		2,463,213	7.13			1,894,420	5
	-	, , .			Tombre		
607 616	<b>Greece</b> Alpha Bank AE	1,119,391	3.24	536.463	Turkey Turk Hava Yollari AO*	1,140,443	3
007,010	Alpha Balik AL	1,119,391	3.24		Turkiye Halk Bankasi AS*	151,007	0
	-	1,110,001	J.24			1,291,450	3
	Hong Kong				United Arab Emirates		
801,000	SJM Holdings Ltd*	886,527	2.56	1,028,270	Emaar Properties PJSC	1,251,342	3
	-	886,527	2.56			1,251,342	3
	India						
,	Fortis Healthcare Ltd	367,977	1.06	18 620	United States Air Lease Corp*	673,858	1
301,920	Jindal Steel & Power Ltd	691,427	2.00		Southern Copper Corp*	671,077	1
	-	1,059,404	3.06			1,344,935	3
	Indonesia			Total Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	27,396,409	79
1,500,200	Astra International Tbk PT	783,079	2.27	DONDS			
	_	783,079	2.27	BONDS			
	Israel			LICD 4 047 000	United States		
170,062	Israel Chemicals Ltd	859,039	2.49	050 1,647,900	United States Treasury Bill 31/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,631,779	4
		859,039	2.49			1,631,779	4
	ltaly.			Total Bonds		1,631,779	4
174.100	Italy Prada SpA	488,384	1.41		Securities and Money	, , , -	
,,,,,,,,	- · · · · · · · · · · · ·	488,384	1.41	Market Instruments	s Admitted to an		
	-	.55,554		Official Stock Exch	nange Listing or er Regulated Market	29,028,188	83
6 004 700	Malaysia	420.000	4.07	Dealt in on Anothe	i Negulateu Warket	23,020,100	- 03
	Sapura Energy Bhd Telekom Malaysia Bhd	438,906 39,111	1.27 0.11				
.0, 100		478,017	1.38				
	_	.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	1.00	1			

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund continued

Collective Inves	stment Schemes¹		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
2,040,183			
	Institutional US Dollar Liquidity Fund	2,040,183	5.91
	1	2,040,183	
Total Collective Inv	estment Schemes	2,040,183	5.91
Securities portfolio	at market value	31,068,371	89.89
Other Net Assets		3,495,786	10.11
Total Net Assets (U	JSD)	34,564,157	100.00

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund continued

Haldin a	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldin o	Description	Carried and and a	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
(85,562) (154,426)	Australia a2 Milk Co Ltd Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	36,966 124,648 161,614	(81,127)	Russia Tatneft PJSC	HSBC	31,157 31,157
(49,962)	<b>Brazil</b> Raia Drogasil SA	HSBC	(9,891)	(121,520) (83,945) (29,293)	,	Goldman Sachs HSBC HSBC	2,217 23,513 35,937
(1,391)	France Kering SA	Deutsche Bank	89,206 89,206	(470)	South Korea LG Household & Health		61,667
(75,600) (67,400)	Shenzhou International	Credit Suisse	64,448	(171,566)	Care Ltd Meritz Securities Co Ltd Samsung Card Co Ltd	HSBC HSBC Credit Suisse	42,243 84,371 12,569
(4,800) (13,400)	Group Holdings Ltd Tencent Holdings Ltd Tencent Holdings Ltd	HSBC Goldman Sachs Deutsche Bank	75,359 26,667 81,423 247,897	(215,000)	•		139,183
(14,502) (3,842)	•	Deutsche Bank HSBC	5,554 5,407		Corp	HSBC	50,070
(3,042)	Indonesia	ПОВС	10,961	(270,080)	Thailand Airports of Thailand PCL	Deutsche Bank	32,686
889,100	Astra International Tbk PT	Deutsche Bank	36,762 36,762		Turkiye Garanti Bankasi AS	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(30,388) (28,233)
(446,800) (185,200)	Malaysia IHH Healthcare Bhd IHH Healthcare Bhd	Deutsche Bank Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,388 1,819	(140,106)	Turkiye Garanti Bankasi AS  United Arab Emirates	HSBC	(13,547) (72,168)
(8,400) (16,600) (129,600) (115,900)	IHH Healthcare Bhd IHH Healthcare Bhd IHH Healthcare Bhd Public Bank Bhd	Credit Suisse HSBC Citibank Deutsche Bank	132 261 (4,409) (28,594)	20,845	Emaar Properties PJSC	Deutsche Bank	1,135
(40,900)	Public Bank Bhd	Credit Suisse	(9,501)		United Kingdom Ashmore Group Plc Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc JPMorgan Indian Investment	HSBC HSBC	(2,780) 99,409
(186,050)	Philippines Ayala Land Inc Ayala Land Inc Ayala Land Inc Ayala Land Inc	Citibank Deutsche Bank HSBC	(5,379) (9,562) (14,121)	(39,806)	Trust Plc/Fund MMC Norilsk Nickel PJSC ADR Prudential Plc	HSBC  Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(24,048) 33,168 (57,684)
	Ayala Land Inc BDO Unibank Inc BDO Unibank Inc	UBS Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,512) 1,221 (10,652)	8,557	Prudential Plc Reliance Industries Ltd GDR '144A'	HSBC Credit Suisse	(7,319)
(99,540)	BDO Unibank Inc	HSBC	3,913 (44,092)	(0.202)	United States	Caldaras Casha	39,195
(14,257) (30,028)	Poland CD Projekt SA Dino Polska SA '144A'	HSBC HSBC	27,000 7,314 34,314	(4,086) (2,548) (1,591)	Credicorp Ltd EPAM Systems Inc Jumia Technologies AG ADR MercadoLibre Inc	Goldman Sachs HSBC Credit Suisse HSBC HSBC	156,967 14,362 (16,887) 19,212 (44,528)
(6,966) (8,054)	Qatar Commercial Bank PQSC/The Commercial Bank PQSC/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,742) (4,327)	(21,777) (30,559) (31,804)	Pagseguro Digital Ltd 'A' Pinduoduo Inc ADR StoneCo Ltd 'A'	Credit Suisse HSBC HSBC	(25,545) 116,735 99,823 320,139
(8,054) (21,998) (88,615)		HSBC	(4,327) 9,364 (6,839)	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 29,	761,808)	1,090,342
(11,559)	Qatar National Bank QPSC	Goldman Sachs	(3,589)				

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation USD
(51)	INR	Bajaj Auto	June 2019	536,885	27,369
(59)	INR	Biocon Ltd	June 2019	413,767	3,485
(77)	INR	Jubilant Foodworks	June 2019	723,167	18,807
(94)	INR	Reliance Industries	June 2019	896,821	2,116
Total			-	2,570,640	51,777

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
USD	1,633,133	INR	113,960,046	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(1,188) (1,188)
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class	3			
EUR USD	19,945,143 2,305,068	USD EUR	22,459,338 2,064,252	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(185,042)
OSD	2,303,000	LUK	2,004,232	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(243) (185,285)
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class	\$			
GBP	77,918		101,620	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(3,472)
USD	588	GBP	451	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(3,451)
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure	- USD 26,312,6	645)		(189,924)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	28.00
Consumer, Cyclical	9.91
Basic Materials	9.82
Technology	9.50
Energy	8.95
Communications	6.61
Collective Investment Schemes	5.91
Government	4.72
Industrial	3.67
Consumer, Non-cyclical	2.80
Securities portfolio at market value	89.89
Other Net Assets	10.11
	100.00

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund

	ecurities and Money Market Instru Exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Ano		
Holdina	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holdina	Description	Market Value USD	% N Asse
J	·	332		<b>g</b>	·	302	71000
OMMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)			2 876 874	Israel Israel Chemicals Ltd	14,532,029	2.
	Argentina			2,070,074	israel Chemicals Eta	14,532,029	2.
	Grupo Financiero Galicia SA ADR YPF SA ADR	10,502,799 10,444,986	1.71 1.70			14,002,020	
7 10,940	III OAADIC	20,947,785	3.41		Italy		
	-	20,947,703	3.41	3,285,300	PRADA SpA	9,215,898	1.
	Bermuda					9,215,898	1.
21,184,000	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd*	19,502,267	3.17		Malaysia		
		19,502,267	3.17		Sapura Energy Bhd	6,259,892	1.
	Brazil			372,800	Telekom Malaysia Bhd	321,157	0.
2,621,897	Itau Unibanco Holding SA					6,581,049	1.
	ADR (Pref)	23,334,883	3.79		Mexico		
		23,334,883	3.79		Cemex SAB de CV ADR	10,492,668	1.
	Canada			1,873,694	Grupo Financiero Banorte SAB	10 174 020	4
2,494,364	Eldorado Gold Corp	9,070,414	1.48	764.675	de CV 'O' Grupo Televisa SAB ADR	10,174,920 7,004,423	1. 1.
		9,070,414	1.48	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		27,672,011	4.
255 207	Cayman Islands Baidu Inc ADR	28,197,821	4.59	407.040	Panama	0.507.004	
	Health and Happiness H&H	20, 137,021	4.55	107,316	Copa Holdings SA 'A'	9,567,221	1.
	International Holdings Ltd	9,370,311	1.52			9,567,221	1.
277,711	Silicon Motion Technology Corp ADR	10,458,596	1.70		Poland		
7,710,400	Wynn Macau Ltd*	16,457,820	2.68	· '	Alior Bank SA	5,818,467	0.
		64,484,548	10.49	433,407	KGHM Polska Miedz SA	10,606,451	1.
						16,424,918	2.
69 544 500	China Bank of China Ltd 'H'	28,819,476	4.69		Russia		
, ,	China Eastern Airlines Corp Ltd 'H'*	16,294,532	2.65		Gazprom PJSC ADR	11,705,189	1.
2,443,200	China Pacific Insurance Group	0.024.251	1 17		Magnit PJSC VTB Bank PJSC	5,597,611 1,845,167	0. 0.
22.607.000	Co Ltd 'H'* Industrial & Commercial Bank of	9,034,351	1.47		VTB Bank PJSC GDR	6,581,501	1.
	China Ltd 'H'	16,142,504	2.62			25,729,468	4.
	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H' PetroChina Co Ltd ADR	3,892,663 6,549,385	0.63 1.07		South Korea		
,	Totalograma do Eta / Err	80,732,911	13.13	21.244	NCSoft Corp	8,509,017	1.
		00,702,011			Pan Ocean Co Ltd	5,692,431	0.
	Greece			632,793	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	22,582,671	3.
	Alpha Bank AE* National Bank of Greece SA	12,774,026 5,936,282	2.08 0.96			36,784,119	5.
_,_ , , , , , , , , ,	National Barne of Groods Gree	18,710,308	3.04		Taiwan		
		10,7 10,000			Asustek Computer Inc	13,852,305	2.
	Hong Kong				FLEXium Interconnect Inc Hon Hai Precision Industry Co Ltd	4,217,249 12,043,742	0. 1.
3,260,000	China Resources Power Holdings Co Ltd	4,747,048	0.77		Nanya Technology Corp	9,129,174	1.
11,212,000	SJM Holdings Ltd	12,409,171	2.02	30,855,000	United Microelectronics Corp	12,590,890	2.
		17,156,219	2.79			51,833,360	8.
	ludia .				Thailand		
1,838 744	India Fortis Healthcare Ltd	3,300,656	0.54	2,997,900	Siam Commercial Bank PCL/		
	Hero MotoCorp Ltd	17,672,873	2.87	5 007 400	The NVDR	12,267,258	2.
4,778,737	Jindal Steel & Power Ltd	10,943,790	1.78	5,297,400	Total Access Communication PCL NVDR	8,201,994	1.
		31,917,319	5.19		. 32	20,469,252	3.
	Indonesia					-,,	
, ,	Astra International Tbk PT	17,774,351	2.89	0.750.017	Turkey	44 000 757	^
42,768	Astra International Tbk PT ADR	437,944	0.07		Turk Hava Yollari AO Turkiye Halk Bankasi AS	14,368,757 8,340,099	2. 1.
		18,212,295	2.96	5,225,510	, ,	22,708,856	3.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund continued

	ecurities and Money Market Ins Exchange Listing or Dealt in or			Collective Invest	ment Schemes		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
16,136,100	United Arab Emirates Emaar Properties PJSC	19.636.652	3.19	12.301.877	Ireland Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
,,		19,636,652 3.19 19,636,652 3.19 10,732,091 1.75 11,301,877 Institutional Cash Series Plc - Institutional US Dollar Liquidity Fund - Institutional US Dollar Liqu	12,301,877	2.00			
	United Kingdom				i unu	12,301,877	2.00
1,118,674	Fresnillo Plc*	10,732,091	1.75	Total Collective Inv	restment Schemes	12,301,877	2.00
		10,732,091	1.75	Securities portfolio	at market value	598,114,124	97.26
	United States			Other Net Assets		16,852,354	2.74
296,700	Southern Copper Corp	9,856,374	1.60	Total Net Assets (L	JSD)	614,966,478	100.00
		9,856,374	1.60	,	,		
Total Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	585,812,247	95.26				
Market Instrument Official Stock Exch		585,812,247	95.26				

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Australia				Qatar		
(2,550,795)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	HSBC	188,184	(75,537)	Commercial Bank PQSC/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(54,385)
			188,184	(228,892)	Commercial Bank PQSC/The	Goldman Sachs	(122,963)
	Brazil			(311,004) (33,417)		HSBC Goldman Sachs	132,388 (7,827)
40,291,900	Oi SA	HSBC	(1,203,025)	(55,417)	Qalai Nalionai Dank QF30	Goldman Sacris	(52,787)
			(1,203,025)				(02,707)
	France			(755.244)	Saudi Arabia National Commercial Bank	HSBC	615,525
(19,832)	Kering SA	HSBC	1,218,347	(100,211)	rational commorbial bank	11000	615,525
			1,218,347				
	Greece			685.248	South Korea Korea Electric Power Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,146,138)
97,822 398,870	Alpha Bank AE Alpha Bank AE	HSBC Credit Suisse	44,335 180,776	5,384	NCSoft Corp	HSBC	(148,264)
000,0.0	, upila Baliki i	o. out. out.oo	225,111	124,222 72,512	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	(267,604) (1,271,601)
				72,012	Cambang ODI CO Eta	HODO	(2,833,607)
(942.600)	Hong Kong AIA Group Ltd	HSBC	769,176				
684,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(30,274)	221.000	Taiwan FLEXium Interconnect Inc	HSBC	(138,184)
184,000 1,385,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H' China Pacific Insurance	Deutsche Bank	(5,555)	(3,255,000)	Radiant Opto-Electronics		
	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(181,171)	850,000	Corp Yageo Corp	HSBC HSBC	229,904 (1,002,259)
50,000	China Resources Power Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	3,881		ragat tarp		(910,539)
2,492,000	SJM Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(258,231)		Thellend		
			297,826	(743,500)	Thailand Airports of Thailand PCL	HSBC	98,030
	Indonesia			(1,859,600)	Airports of Thailand PCL	Deutsche Bank	225,054
6,192,800	Astra International Tbk PT	HSBC	220,334	468,800	Siam Commercial Bank PCL/The NVDR	HSBC	36,388
			220,334				359,472
	Israel				Turkey		
21,796,891	Bezeq The Israeli Telecommunication			(10,310,221)	Turkiye Garanti Bankasi AS	HSBC	(1,045,218)
	Corp Ltd	HSBC	(2,032,508)				(1,045,218)
			(2,032,508)		United Kingdom		
	Malaysia			281,418	Fresnillo Plc	HSBC	20,634
(1,058,300)	IHH Healthcare Bhd	Credit Suisse	16,623	535,369 (679,340)	Gazprom PJSC ADR MMC Norilsk Nickel	HSBC	766,648
(2,766,500)	IHH Healthcare Bhd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,133	` ' '	PJSC ADR	Credit Suisse	512,894
(132,300)	IHH Healthcare Bhd	HSBC	2,077	150,493 858,478	NMC Health Plc Prudential Plc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(1,012,231) (1,131,374)
(3,105,000)	IHH Healthcare Bhd Sapura Energy Bhd	Deutsche Bank HSBC	30,494 (291,207)				(843,429)
	. 3,		(233,880)		United States		
	Dhilinnings			(102,734)	United States Autohome Inc ADR	HSBC	2,135,750
(3,803,600)	Philippines Ayala Land Inc	Goldman Sachs	(195,490)	1,200,747	Cemex SAB de CV ADR	Credit Suisse	(528,329)
(3,214,200)	Ayala Land Inc	HSBC Credit Suisse	(146,042)	186,038	Coca-Cola Femsa SAB de CV ADR	HSBC	(262,944)
(1,751,400)	Ayala Land Inc Ayala Land Inc	Deutsche Bank	(20,521) (90,015)	9,171	Cognizant Technology	Constit Codes	F 040
(52,300)	Ayala Land Inc	Bank of America		(1,052,840)	Solutions Corp 'A' ICICI Bank Ltd ADR	Credit Suisse HSBC	5,219 (1,082,001)
(889,496)	BDO Unibank Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(2,688) 34,964	(40,798)	Jumia Technologies AG ADR	HSBC HSBC	307,617
	BDO Unibank Inc	HSBC	19,704	(26,529) 363,584	MercadoLibre Inc Momo Inc-Spon ADR	Credit Suisse	(581,573) 283,287
(180,410)	BDO Unibank Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(24,232)	(387,143)	Pagseguro Digital Ltd 'A'	Credit Suisse	(454,139)
		•	(424,320)	(412,055)	StoneCo Ltd 'A'	HSBC	1,185,209
	Poland			Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 337	040 580)	(4,978,244)
82,274	Alior Bank SA	HSBC	(37,350)	Total (GIUSS	underlying exposure - 000 337	,0-0,000)	(7,310,244)
100,729 4,901,020	KGHM Polska Miedz SA PGE Polska Grupa	HSBC	(56,050)				
7,001,020	Energetyczna SA	HSBC	561,574				
			468,174	I.			

# BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised (depreciation) USD
1,090	USD	MSCI Emerging Markets Index	June 2019	54,134,850	(1,768,835)
Total			_	54,134,850	(1,768,835)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
CHF He	dged Sha	re Class	i			
CHF	1,309,564	USD	1,296,527	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	7,630
USD	98,602	CHF	99,222	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(210)
						7,420
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	25,107,838	USD	28,267,868	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(227,988)
USD	4,734,082	EUR	4,219,139	State Street Bank		, , ,
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	22,240
						(205,748)
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	USD 34,154,6	691)		(198,328)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	27.83
Consumer, Cyclical	18.58
Technology	11.15
Basic Materials	10.69
Energy	9.49
Communications	8.49
Industrial	5.29
Consumer, Non-cyclical	2.97
Collective Investment Schemes	2.00
Utilities	0.77
Securities portfolio at market value	97.26
Other Net Assets	2.74
	100.00

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets
BONDS					Ecuador		
DONDS				USD 250,000	Ecuador Government International		
ISD 26 923 000	Angola Angolan Government International			1100 4 744 000	Bond RegS 10.75% 28/3/2022	278,659	0.01
20,020,000	Bond RegS 9.50% 12/11/2025	29,447,032	1.05	050 4,741,000	Ecuador Government International Bond RegS 9.625% 2/6/2027	4,957,901	0.17
USD 24,371,000	Angolan Government International Bond RegS 8.25% 9/5/2028*	24,584,246	0.87	USD 4,914,000	Ecuador Government International		
USD 75,784,000	Angolan Government International	24,564,240	0.07	USD 10 251 000	Bond RegS 8.875% 23/10/2027* Ecuador Government International	4,962,304	0.18
	Bond RegS 9.375% 8/5/2048*	76,480,076	2.71		Bond RegS 7.875% 23/1/2028	9,848,341	0.35
	-	130,511,354	4.63	USD 24,027,000	Ecuador Government International Bond RegS 10.75% 31/1/2029*	26,400,267	0.94
	Argentina					46,447,472	1.65
RS 484,910,231	Argentina POM Politica Monetaria				_	.0,,	
FUR 37 212 000	FRN 21/6/2020* Argentine Republic Government	10,824,224	0.38	FCD 226 105 000	Egypt		
2011 07,212,000	International Bond 6.25%			EGP 336, 195,000	Egypt Government Bond 14.95% 20/3/2021	19,553,035	0.69
ICD 00 400 000	9/11/2047	27,606,567	0.98	EGP 333,264,000	Egypt Government Bond 14.85%		
JSD 20,428,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond 6.875%			EUD 21 420 000	10/4/2023 Egypt Government International	19,251,670	0.68
	11/1/2048	13,723,939	0.49	LOIX 21,420,000	Bond RegS 6.375% 11/4/2031	22,928,233	0.81
JSD 40,695,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond 7.125%			USD 31,339,000	Egypt Government International	00 000 000	4.40
	28/6/2117	27,403,199	0.97	USD 58.315.000	Bond RegS 8.50% 31/1/2047 Egypt Government International	30,908,089	1.10
USD 5,000,000	Banco de Galicia y Buenos Aires SA '144A' FRN 19/7/2026	4,535,900	0.16	, ,	Bond RegS 7.903% 21/2/2048	54,670,312	1.94
USD 7,938,000	Province of Salta Argentina RegS	4,555,900	0.10	USD 18,005,000	Egypt Government International Bond RegS 8.70% 1/3/2049	17,937,481	0.64
DO 100 107 000	9.125% 7/7/2024	5,953,500	0.21	EGP 131,450,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 2/7/2019	17,007,101	
RS 103,197,000	Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina FRN 31/5/2022*	1,969,188	0.07		(Zero Coupon)	7,742,633	0.28
USD 5,126,923	Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina				_	172,991,453	6.14
LISD 5 365 000	RegS 10.875% 26/1/2021* Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina	4,703,952	0.17		El Salvador		
000 0,000,000	RegS 6.50% 15/2/2023*	4,010,338	0.14	USD 14,150,000	El Salvador Government		
JSD 17,727,000	Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina	40 400 000	0.40		International Bond RegS 7.375% 1/12/2019	14,359,491	0.51
RS 389,865,000	RegS 9.125% 16/3/2024 Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina	13,428,203	0.48	USD 3,200,000	El Salvador Government	,000, .0 .	0.0
	RegS FRN 12/4/2025	7,085,084	0.25		International Bond RegS 6.375% 18/1/2027	3,116,000	0.11
USD 6,743,000	Provincia de Buenos Aires/Argentina RegS 9.625% 18/4/2028	5,083,345	0.18	USD 2,800,000	El Salvador Government	3,110,000	0.11
USD 6,029,000	Tarjeta Naranja SA RegS FRN	0,000,010	0.10		International Bond RegS	0.005.000	0.40
ICD 12 269 000	11/4/2022	2,112,543	0.08		7.65% 15/6/2035	2,835,000	0.10
	YPF SA '144A' FRN 7/7/2020 YPF SA RegS 8.50% 28/7/2025	4,133,757 17,518,410	0.15 0.62		_	20,310,491	0.72
	YPF SA RegS 6.95% 21/7/2027*	6,576,662	0.23		Gabon		
	_	156,668,811	5.56	USD 27,123,260	Gabon Government International	25 070 522	0.92
	Benin			USD 73,577,000	Bond RegS 6.375% 12/12/2024* Gabon Government International	25,970,522	0.92
EUR 20,620,000	Benin Government International			, ,	Bond RegS 6.95% 16/6/2025*	71,058,459	2.53
	Bond RegS 5.75% 26/3/2026	22,710,628	0.81		_	97,028,981	3.45
	_	22,710,628	0.81		Ghana		
	Costa Rica			USD 250,000	Ghana Government International		
USD 2,770,000	Costa Rica Government International			1100 350 000	Bond RegS 7.625% 16/5/2029	239,062	0.01
	Bond RegS 7.158% 12/3/2045*	2,669,989	0.10	05D 250,000	Ghana Government International Bond RegS 8.627% 16/6/2049	232,704	0.01
	=	2,669,989	0.10		<b>00</b>	471,766	0.02
	Dominican Republic				-	·	
USD 250,000	Dominican Republic International	000 07-	0.57	HUE 8 240 050 000	Hungary Hungary Government Bond		
USD 2.770 000	Bond RegS 6.00% 19/7/2028 Dominican Republic International	263,876	0.01	1131 0,240,930,000	1.00% 23/9/2020	28,704,592	1.02
	Bond RegS 6.85% 27/1/2045	2,932,738	0.10	HUF 12,541,330,000	Hungary Government Bond		
	_	3,196,614	0.11		7.50% 12/11/2020	47,764,906	1.70

### continued

	curities and Money Market Instrum cchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano				ties and Money Market Instrum ange Listing or Dealt in on And		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
	Hungary continued				Mexico continued		
HUF 12,818,580,000	Hungary Government Bond 0.50% 21/4/2021	44,145,497	1.57	USD 5,140,000	Mexico Government International Bond 4.60% 10/2/2048*	5,011,500	0.18
HUF 8,193,070,000	Hungary Government Bond 2.50% 27/10/2021*	29,362,268	1.04	USD 21,530,000	Mexico Government International Bond 5.75% 12/10/2110	22,144,897	0.79
HUF 1,736,910,000	Hungary Government Bond 7.00% 24/6/2022*	7,044,264	0.25	EUR 28,577,000	Mexico Government International Bond 4.00% 15/3/2115*	30,924,950	1.10
HUF 1,174,400,000	Hungary Government Bond 1.75%				BONG 4.00 /6 13/3/2113	91,078,383	3.23
HUF 32,927,540,000	26/10/2022*  Hungary Government Bond 3.00%	4,124,582	0.15		Mozambique		
HUF 25,707,470,000	27/10/2027 Hungary Government Bond 6.75%	117,872,814	4.18	USD 12,927,000	Mozambique International Bond RegS (Flat Trading) 10.50%		
USD 250,000	22/10/2028 Hungary Government International	118,388,981	4.20		18/1/2023*	11,372,658	0.40
USD 250,000	Bond 5.375% 21/2/2023 Hungary Government International	271,619	0.01			11,372,658	0.40
,	Bond 7.625% 29/3/2041*	383,125	0.01	LISD 10 750 000	<b>Netherlands</b> Kazakhstan Temir Zholy Finance		
	_ <u>:</u>	398,062,648	14.13		BV RegS 6.95% 10/7/2042* Petrobras Global Finance BV	12,897,351	0.46
USD 1,480,000	Indonesia Indonesia Government International Bond 4.75% 11/2/2029*	1,596,920	0.06		6.85% 5/6/2115 Republic of Angola Via Northern	84,144,673	2.99
USD 6,315,000	Indonesia Government International Bond 5.35% 11/2/2049*	7,125,941	0.25		Lights III BV RegS 7.00% 17/8/2019*	5,769,322	0.20
IDR 104,615,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 8.25% 15/5/2029	7,502,081	0.25			102,811,346	3.65
IDR 106,099,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 8.375%				Nigeria		
IDR 58,740,000,000	15/4/2039 Jasa Marga Persero Tbk PT RegS 7.50% 11/12/2020	7,417,415 3,991,316	0.26 0.14		Nigeria Government Bond 14.50% 15/7/2021 Nigeria Government Bond	39,705,990	1.41
IDR 123,920,000,000	Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT RegS				12.75% 27/4/2023	14,809,164	0.53
	7.70% 31/1/2021	8,429,772 36,063,445	0.30 1.28		Nigeria Government Bond 16.288% 17/3/2027	37,293,635	1.32
	Ivory Coast			NGN 10,173,389,000	Nigeria Government Bond 13.98% 23/2/2028	27,742,120	0.98
USD 250,000	Ivory Coast Government International Bond RegS				Nigeria Government International Bond '144A' 7.875% 16/2/2032	22,810,211	0.81
USD 250 000	6.375% 3/3/2028 Ivory Coast Government	235,937	0.01		Nigeria Government International Bond RegS 7.875% 16/2/2032	42,185,167	1.50
002 200,000	International Bond RegS 6.125% 15/6/2033	219,540	0.01	, ,	Nigeria Government International Bond RegS 7.625% 28/11/2047	43,741,467	1.55
	0.12370 1370/2033	455,477	0.02	USD 24,720,000	Nigeria Government International Bond RegS 9.248% 21/1/2049*	25,554,300	0.91
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<del></del>			253,842,054	9.01
KZT 3,337,000,000	Development Bank of Kazakhstan				Oman		
KZT 6,833,000,000	JSC RegS 9.50% 14/12/2020 Development Bank of Kazakhstan	8,751,150	0.31	USD 250,000	Oman Government International Bond RegS 5.625% 17/1/2028	228,281	0.01
USD 63,329,000	JSC RegS 8.95% 4/5/2023 KazMunayGas National Co JSC	17,129,595	0.61	USD 250,000	Oman Government International Bond RegS 6.75% 17/1/2048	213,125	0.01
USD 30,505,000	RegS 5.75% 19/4/2047 KazMunayGas National Co JSC	67,682,869	2.40		Bolid Nego 0.7070 1771/2040	441,406	0.02
	RegS 6.375% 24/10/2048	34,583,823	1.23		Qatar		
	Kenya	128,147,437	4.55		Qatar Government International Bond RegS 4.50% 23/4/2028	1,585,937	0.05
USD 250,000	Kenya Government International Bond RegS 7.25% 28/2/2028	242,035	0.01		Qatar Government International Bond RegS 5.103% 23/4/2048	3,010,481	0.11
USD 250,000	Kenya Government International Bond			USD 56,166,000	Qatar Government International Bond RegS 4.817% 14/3/2049	61,958,119	2.20
	RegS 8.25% 28/2/2048	235,656 477,691	0.01			66,554,537	2.36
	- Marrian	,001			Romania		
USD 3,575,000	Mexico Mexico Government International			EUR 96,463,000	Romanian Government		
FUR 26 245 000	Bond 3.75% 11/1/2028 Mexico Government International	3,528,525	0.12		International Bond RegS 4.625% 3/4/2049	116,864,424	4.15
LUIN 20,240,000	Bond 2.875% 8/4/2039	29,468,511	1.04			116,864,424	4.15

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### continued

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
	Saudi Arabia				United Kingdom		
USD 14,720,000	Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 4.375%	44 200 000	0.54	USD 3,001,200	State Savings Bank of Ukraine		
USD 2,870,000	16/4/2049 Saudi Government International	14,388,800	0.51		Via SSB #1 Plc RegS (Step-up Coupon) 9.375% 10/3/2023*	3,033,433	0.1
ISD 33 724 000	Bond RegS 3.625% 4/3/2028 Saudi Government International	2,878,624	0.10	USD 5,092,500	Ukreximbank Via Biz Finance Plc RegS 9.625% 27/4/2022	5,154,883	0.18
, ,	Bond RegS 5.00% 17/4/2049*	35,798,026	1.27		110g0 0.020 /0 2114/2022	8,188,316	0.29
JSD 71,152,000	Saudi Government International Bond RegS 5.25% 16/1/2050*	78,483,858	2.79		Halfer d Office		
	_	131,549,308	4.67	USD 48,241,000	United States United States Treasury Bill 6/6/2019		
	Sonogal				(Zero Coupon)	48,224,451	1.7
USD 250,000	Senegal Senegal Government International			05D 24,904,400	United States Treasury Note 2.25% 31/3/2021*	24,999,737	0.89
LISD 250 000	Bond RegS 6.25% 23/5/2033 Senegal Government International	229,063	0.01			73,224,188	2.60
03D 230,000	Bond RegS 6.75% 13/3/2048	218,100	0.01		Uruguay		
	- -	447,163	0.02	UYU 488,010,000	Uruguay Government International		
	South Africa				Bond RegS 9.875% 20/6/2022	13,610,753	0.4
USD 3,350,000	Republic of South Africa Government					13,610,753	0.4
	International Bond 4.30% 12/10/2028	3,157,794	0.11	1100 000 040 444	Venezuela		
USD 9,158,000	Republic of South Africa Government	-,,		USD 298,810,114	Petroleos de Venezuela SA 9.75% 17/5/2035	76,196,579	2.7
	International Bond 5.00% 12/10/2046*	8,252,869	0.30	USD 49,187,000	Petroleos de Venezuela SA (Flat		
USD 5,650,000	Republic of South Africa Government			USD 8,479,600	Trading) 8.50% 27/10/2020 Venezuela Government International	42,915,657	1.5
	International Bond 5.65% 27/9/2047	5,424,706	0.19	1160 0 637 000	Bond 11.75% 21/10/2026 Venezuela Government International	2,543,880	0.0
	-	16,835,369	0.60	03D 9,827,000	Bond 9.25% 15/9/2027	2,972,668	0.1
	Supranational			USD 2,832,800	Venezuela Government International Bond 9.25% 7/5/2028	800,266	0.0
AH 389,100,000	European Bank for Reconstruction			USD 44,697,400	Venezuela Government International		
	& Development 16.95% 3/4/2020	14,473,911	0.51		Bond 11.95% 5/8/2031	12,962,246	0.4
AH 270,100,000	International Finance Corp 15.75%					138,391,296	4.9
	13/5/2020	10,059,590 24,533,501	0.36	LICD 079 000	Zambia		
	-	24,000,001	0.07	05D 976,000	Zambia Government International Bond RegS 5.375% 20/9/2022*	624,697	0.0
I ID 61 075 000	<b>Turkey</b> Turkey Government International			USD 6,045,000	Zambia Government International Bond RegS 8.50% 14/4/2024	4,019,925	0.1
	Bond 4.625% 31/3/2025*	65,404,524	2.32	USD 1,555,000	Zambia Government International	, ,	
USD 250,000	Turkey Government International Bond 6.125% 24/10/2028	223,719	0.01		Bond RegS 8.97% 30/7/2027	1,002,975	0.0
USD 3,400,000	Turkey Government International			Total Bonds		5,647,597 2,524,744,567	0.2 89.6
	Bond 5.75% 11/5/2047	2,658,375	0.09 2.42		Securities and Money	2,324,744,307	09.0
	-	68,286,618	2.42	Market Instruments	s Admitted to an		
ISD 10 424 000	Ukraine Ukraine Government International			Official Stock Exch Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	2,524,744,567	89.6
13D 10,434,000	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2019*	10,504,429	0.37		•		
USD 3,636,000	Ukraine Government International Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2020	3,664,997	0.13	Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Marke	t Instruments	
USD 4,451,000	Ukraine Government International			DONDO			
JSD 32.919.000	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2022 Ukraine Government International	4,451,000	0.16	BONDS			
	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2024	31,618,699	1.12	EGP 311 250 000	<b>Egypt</b> Egypt Treasury Bills 16/7/2019		
USD 4,702,000	Ukraine Government International Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2025	4,462,198	0.16		(Zero Coupon)	18,210,821	0.6
USD 4,729,000	Ukraine Government International			EGP 180,025,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,462,797	0.3
JSD 19,467,000	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2026 Ukraine Government International	4,452,354	0.16	EGP 198,100,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 6/8/2019		
	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2027* Ukraine Government International	18,162,711	0.64	EGP 271,875.000	(Zero Coupon) Egypt Treasury Bills 13/8/2019	11,477,729	0.4
	Bond RegS 9.75% 1/11/2028*	43,353,829	1.54		(Zero Coupon)	15,696,802	0.5
JSD 72,123,000	Ukraine Government International Bond RegS 7.375% 25/9/2032	64,181,176	2.28	EGP 3/8,9/5,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 17/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	21,531,395	0.70
		UT. 101.170	4.40	1	Egypt Treasury Bills 8/10/2019		

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### continued

	able Securities and Money Marke						
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% o Ne Assets
-05 -10 050 000	Egypt continued			4 020 000	Luxembourg		
EGP 518,350,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 26/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	28.557.400	1.01	4,030,000	BlackRock Global Funds - Emerging Markets Corporate Bond Fund X2 (USD)		
	(Zero Godpori)	115,984,734	4.11			55,130,400	1.96
		110,004,704	7.11			55,130,400	1.96
	Ghana			Total Collective Inv	vestment Schemes	55,130,400	1.96
	Ghana Treasury Note 16.50% 17/2/2020	4,165,623	0.15	Securities portfolio	portfolio at market value	2,702,862,593	95.95
		4,165,623	0.15	Other Net Assets		114,042,327	4.05
EUR 2,555,000	Sweden East Renewable AB 13.50%			Total Net Assets (I	JSD)	2,816,904,920	100.00
EUR 2,555,000	21/5/2021	2,837,269	0.10				
		2,837,269	0.10				
Total Bonds		122,987,626	4.36				
Total Other Transfe and Money Market		122,987,626	4.36				

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

### continued

Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CCCDS	S EUR 292,161,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	6,041,925	(27,798,860)
	S USD 633,492,233	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25 Version 5 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	8,260,497	(29,826,322)
	S USD 227,039,642	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.IG.30 and pays Fixed 1.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	261,001	(3,270,549)
CCIRS	940,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 8.960% and pays Floating MXN  1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	11/12/2028	2,762,732	2,763,637
CCIRS		Fund receives Fixed 8.220% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21/12/2028	546,159	545,935
CCIRS	, ,	Fund receives Fixed 8.198% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2/1/2029	254,104	254,000
CDS	USD 15,900,093	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(17,173)	594,592
CDS	USD 22,263,933	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	1,369,410	3,614,322
CDS	USD 36,623,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	2,252,607	5,945,369
CDS	USD 9,576,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(158,846)	(2,217,686)
CDS	USD 9,408,000 USD 136,471,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(156,059)	(2,178,779)
CDS	, ,	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Colombia and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(40,971)	1,043,345
CDS	USD 9,456,413	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	159,928	(2,189,991)
CDS	USD 9,454,587 USD 9,458,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	197,715	(2,189,568)
CDS	USD 9,457,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	197,787	(2,190,358)
CDS	USD 131,785,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.EM.30 Version 1	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	197,766	(2,190,127)
CDS	USD 258,826,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States and	Citibank	20/6/2024	2,329,521	6,691,605
CDS	USD 4,606,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(371,667)	3,858,032
CDS	USD 9,222,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	27,231	(1,066,694)
CDS	USD 7,985,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	54,522	(2,135,704)
CDS	USD 9,227,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	87,133	(1,849,229)
CDS	USD 4,613,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	54,551	(2,136,861)
CDS	USD 9,220,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(99,585)	(1,068,315)
CDS	USD 9,220,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(199,040)	(2,135,240)
CDS	USD 8,370,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(199,040)	(2,135,240)
CDS	USD 9,220,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(138,841)	(1,938,391)
CDS	USD 9,226,329	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(199,040)	(2,135,240)
CDS	USD 9,220,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(139,206)	(2,136,706)
CDS	USD 9,223,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(175,990)	(2,135,240)
CDS	USD 18,427,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(199,105)	(2,135,935)
CDS	USD 9,636,023	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(443,867)	(4,267,470)
CDS	USD 9,222,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(208,021)	(2,231,586)
CDS	USD 9,222,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(199,083)	(2,135,703)
CDS	USD 9,222,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(176,028)	(2,135,703)
CDS	USD 9,180,000	on Argentine Republic Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(152,973)	(2,135,703)
		on Argentine Republic	Citibank	20/6/2024	(129,327)	(2,125,977)

### continued

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CDS	USD 9,223,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection				
CDS	USD 15,901,817	on Argentine Republic	Citibank	20/6/2024	(129,933)	(2,135,935)
CDS	050 15,901,617	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	505,413	2,581,497
CDS	USD 15,916,807	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of	Columna Caono	20/0/2021	000,110	2,001,101
	, ,	Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	7,014	595,217
CDS	USD 7,550,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and				
CDC	LICD 20 C70 700	pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	152,883	1,225,665
CDS	USD 38,678,789	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	1,184,032	6,279,106
CDS	USD 19,339,394	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and	11000	20/0/2021	1,101,002	0,270,100
		pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	509,340	3,139,553
CDS	USD 19,340,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and				
CDC	LICD 24 254 770	pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	103,456	3,139,651
CDS	USD 34,251,778	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	93,463	5,560,426
CDS	USD 21,740,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and	or worgan	20/0/2024	95,405	3,300,420
	, ,,,,,,,	pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	59,322	3,529,267
CDS	USD 427,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection				
CDC	LICD 4 077 074	on Argentine Republic	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	(9,218)	(98,888)
CDS	USD 1,277,671	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	(24,388)	(295,893)
IRS	BRL 191.862.032	Fund receives Fixed 8.482% and pays Floating BRL	Bank of America	20/0/2024	(24,300)	(233,093)
		3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	2/1/2023	1,568,379	1,568,379
Total (G	Gross underlying expe	osure - USD 2,286,434,518)			25,670,490	(61,694,295)

CCCDS: Centrally Cleared Credit Default Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

uo u	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• • •				
Curre	ncy Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
ARS	332,159,989	USD	6,393,840	BNP Paribas	22/8/2019	169,916
AUD	243,824,147	USD	167,879,753	Bank of America		,.
	, ,		, ,	Merrill Lynch	25/6/2019	1,006,464
AUD	3,424,582	USD	2,369,401	Citibank	25/6/2019	2,656
AUD	66,321,842	USD	45,755,240	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	182,971
BRL	114,703,409	USD	28,398,962	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	25/6/2019	577,826
BRL	114,119,750	USD	28,479,332	BNP Paribas	25/6/2019	350,010
BRL	304,838,375	USD	75,522,340	Goldman Sachs	25/6/2019	1,487,028
BRL	28,622,582	USD	7,163,705	HSBC	25/6/2019	67,035
BRL	113,898,565	USD	28,558,890	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	214,576
BRL	158,433,855	USD	39,124,301	Morgan Stanley	25/6/2019	899,834
CAD	36,267,164	USD	26,884,680	HSBC	25/6/2019	(64,262)
CAD	72,364,415	USD	54,008,309	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	(493,127)
CHF	38,430,214	USD	39,560,863	HSBC	4/6/2019	(1,325,649)
CHF	106,086,297	USD	105,494,851	BNP Paribas	25/6/2019	266,845
CHF	46,290,193	USD	46,188,348	Toronto	05/0/0040	(00 700)
01.0	0.000.400.744	HOD	40 470 404	Dominion Bank	25/6/2019	(39,792)
CLP	9,368,183,711	USD	13,479,401	Citibank	25/6/2019	(300,940)
CLP	133,674,734	USD	191,528	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	(3,484)
CNH	588,014,733	USD	84,924,138	HSBC	25/6/2019	(201,793)
COP	80,826,467,218	USD	24,055,496	HSBC	25/6/2019	(164,222)
COP	9,467,995,615	USD USD	2,823,149	UBS Bank of America	25/6/2019	(24,530)
EUR	4,992,723	090	5,782,681		4/6/2019	(211 EE2)
EUR	38,054,814	USD	44,015,340	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	4/6/2019	(211,553) (1,551,885)
EUR	95,678,398	USD	110,813,764	Citibank	4/6/2019	(4,051,000)
EUR	118,321,637	USD	135,078,090	Goldman Sachs	4/6/2019	(3,048,921)
EUR	6,051,655	USD	6,895,680	HSBC	4/6/2019	(142,942)
EUR	31,311,466	USD	36,258,678	JP Morgan	4/6/2019	(1,319,786)
EUR	122,961,467	USD	142,542,502	Morgan Stanley	4/6/2019	(5,335,980)
LUIN	122,301,401	300	172,072,002	morgan otaliey	7/0/2013	(0,000,000)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Curre	ency Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
EUR	3,099,202	USD	3,593,205	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	4/6/2019	(134,961)
EUR	1,240,000	USD	1,390,133	Barclays Bank	25/6/2019	(4,016)
EUR	1,090,000	USD	1,218,009	Citibank	25/6/2019	432
EUR	215,548,705	USD	240,960,044	HSBC	25/6/2019	(11,921)
EUR	910,000	USD	1,015,151	Natwest Markets	25/6/2019	2,080
EUR	1,760,000	USD	1,974,060	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	25/6/2019	(6,668)
GBP	60,228,643	USD	76,363,806	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	(453,244)
HUF	4,286,297,252	USD	14,680,106	HSBC	25/6/2019	78,352
HUF	8,314,827,763	USD	28,627,398	Morgan Stanley	25/6/2019	1,982
HUF	11,625,733,648	USD	40,018,428	Societe Generale	25/6/2019	10,970
IDR	1,444,184,638,932	USD	98,592,616	Citibank	25/6/2019	1,882,279
IDR	589,563,528,121	USD	40,492,001	Deutsche Bank	25/6/2019	525,146
IDR	208,544,856,617	USD	14,402,269	HSBC	25/6/2019	106,625
IDR	625,194,010,096	USD	43,176,382	JP Morgan	25/6/2019	319,651
IDR	405,354,937,237	USD	27,965,156	Morgan Stanley	25/6/2019	236,220
IDR	431,232,615,245	USD	29,770,978	Standard		
				Chartered Bank	25/6/2019	230,762
INR	2,033,268,291	USD	29,106,983	ANZ	25/6/2019	(18,565)
INR	7,377,589,493	USD	105,427,778	BNP Paribas	25/6/2019	117,765
JPY	13,665,255,855	USD	124,154,316	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	25/6/2019	1,653,364
JPY	8,163,378,276	USD	74,837,834	Goldman Sachs	25/6/2019	317,413
KRW	50,945,862,981	USD	42,937,938	BNP Paribas	25/6/2019	(139,685)
KRW	161,055,153	USD	135,494	HSBC	25/6/2019	(196)
KZT	14,775,075,964	USD	38,479,767	Natwest Markets	11/6/2019	125,679
MXN	3,374,974,780	USD	176,975,764	BNP Paribas	25/6/2019	(6,258,513)
MXN	541,034,305	USD	28,265,433	Goldman Sachs	25/6/2019	(898,150)
MXN	540,457,247	USD	28,293,525	HSBC	25/6/2019	(955,431)
MYR	282,268,191	USD	67,203,360	Morgan Stanley	25/6/2019	(141,018)

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

#### continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) USD Currency Purchases Currency Sales Counterparty date MYR 42 260 007 USD 10 076 301 UBS 25/6/2019 (36,009)NZD 166,513,706 USD 108,212,595 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 354,722 3,119,660 USD 929,799 PEN 25/6/2019 (6.014)UBS PHP 1,603,657,294 USD 30,639,230 Credit Suisse 25/6/2019 33,697 PHP 4.801.211.001 USD 91.270.835 **HSBC** 561.250 25/6/2019 PHF Standard 715.727.546 USD 13.657.359 25/6/2019 32,261 Chartered Bank PLN 164.759.075 USD 42.713.022 **BNP Paribas** 25/6/2019 196.395 PI N 155 322 393 USD 40 421 641 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 30 111 53.976.238 PLN USD 14.023.171 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 34.257 PLN 220.583.414 USD 57.484.511 Societe Generale 25/6/2019 (36,351)PI N 99.395.931 USD 25.906.958 State Street Bank (20 545) 25/6/2019 & Trust Company 8.808.578.561 136.370.482 RUB USD JP Morgan 25/6/2019 (2.050,966)TRY 110,429,335 USD 18,153,732 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 518 354 TRY 30,962,433 USD 5.056.040 **BNP Paribas** 25/6/2019 179,283 TRY 77 852 844 LISD 12 865 629 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 298 219 TRY 643.330.934 USD 103.593.751 HSBC 25/6/2019 5.184.691 UAH 132,263,887 USD 4,521,842 Citibank 17/9/2019 224,498 USD 129,893,928 AUD 188,752,126 Bank of America (846.333) Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 USD 47,430,498 AUD 68.617.803 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 (98,023)USD 14,295,012 BRL 57,730,407 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (289,051)USD 200,451,691 BRL 809,103,206 25/6/2019 (3,946,875)Goldman Sachs USD 14,431,456 CAD 19,422,230 **BNP** Paribas 25/6/2019 68,261 USD 5,270,156 CAD 7,099,058 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 20,236 USD 181,703,573 CAD 243,615,238 25/6/2019 1,544,393 JP Morgan 23,055,491 USD CAD 31.055.200 Morgan Stanley 89,443 USD 35,961,151 CHF 34,935,000 Morgan Stanley 4/6/2019 1,203,416 3,596,687 3,495,214 Toronto 119,208 Dominion Bank 4/6/2019 USD 67,972,204 CHF 68,380,105 **BNP** Paribas 25/6/2019 (198,673)USD 113,298,751 CLP 79,075,729,948 JP Morgan 25/6/2019 2,060,919 USD 284,056,544 CNH 1,970,755,896 Citibank 25/6/2019 106,070 USD 28,653,557 COP 96,318,931,271 Goldman Sachs 182,907 25/6/2019 USD 14,091,508 COP 47,657,478,748 25/6/2019 JP Morgan 4,564 USD 97,940,383 COP 328,462,661,135 851,002 UBS 25/6/2019 USD 134.059.870 EUR 116.645.493 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 3.901.026 211,508,921 **HSBC** USD EUR 182.653.934 4/6/2019 7.694.574 JP Morgan USD 56.007.652 EUR 49.003.829 4/6/2019 1.326.742 USD 13.962.899 **EUR** 12.175.000 Morgan Stanley 4/6/2019 377,428 State Street Bank USD 15.889.922 EUR 13,719,835 4/6/2019 580 647 & Trust Company USD 54,369,225 EUR 47,426,465 Toronto 4/6/2019 1,448,416 Dominion Bank USD 85.445.136 EUR 76.663.074 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (251,615)USD 1,977,867 EUR 1.770.000 Citibank 25/6/2019 (703)317.156 USD 484,706,284 EUR 433.327.508 HSBC 25/6/2019 USD 27,621,974 EUR 24.797.323 JP Morgan 25/6/2019 (97,369)USD 75 328 308 GRP 59 411 939 JP Morgan 25/6/2019 447,098 USD 549,020,571 HUF 160.360.976.725 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (3,129,823)USD 8,271,080 HUF 2,412,260,429 Deutsche Bank 25/6/2019 (34,747)USD 41,867,330 HUF 12,207,090,000 Societe Generale 25/6/2019 (163,778)USD 218,435,974 IDR3,199,650,144,525 Citibank 25/6/2019 (4,170,266)BNP Paribas USD 77,413,006 INR 5,422,781,083 25/6/2019 (166,585)USD 103,014,154 JPY 11,338,427,938 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (1,371,840)USD 142,840,234 KRW 169,787,044,658 HSBC 25/6/2019 206,694 47,312,853 MXN Bank of America USD 909.904.955 Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 1,286,888 USD 120.337.130 MXN 2,294,860,995 BNP Paribas 25/6/2019 4,255,563 USD 70.349.681 MXN 1.353.756.566 Citibank 25/6/2019 1.872.251 USD 1,169,760 MXN 22,607,020 Morgan Stanley 25/6/2019 26,223 USD 9,817,053 MXN 189,665,266 Natwest Markets 25/6/2019 223,164 USD 12.271.903 MXN 237,153,550 25/6/2019 275,902 USD 163,016,597 MYR 684,914,232 Morgan Stanley 25/6/2019 292,090 USD 83.723.937 NZD 128.831.427 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (274,448)

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

นอ สเ	31 May 20	J 1 J				
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currence	cy Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
USD USD USD	15,391,045 13,759,558 26,228,301	NZD NZD NZD	23,589,688 21,091,971 40,222,089	Citibank HSBC Standard	25/6/2019 25/6/2019	10,514 7,545
USD USD USD	929,799 79,091,910 151,972,143	PEN PHP PLN	3,119,660 4,160,550,827 586,027,381	Chartered Bank UBS HSBC Goldman Sachs	25/6/2019 25/6/2019 25/6/2019 25/6/2019	3,407 6,014 (486,359) (651,276)
USD USD USD USD	70,317,115 93,920,283 28,091,934 75,456,263	RUB RUB THB TRY	4,569,659,673 6,079,202,530 897,579,137 470,374,269	Bank of America Merrill Lynch JP Morgan BNP Paribas HSBC	25/6/2019 25/6/2019 25/6/2019 25/6/2019	635,670 1,220,248 (283,891) (4,077,578)
USD	51,054,210 268,468,552	TWD ZAR	1,606,522,829 3,876,390,570	HSBC Bank of America Merrill Lynch	25/6/2019 25/6/2019	269,455 4,421,839
USD USD	9,858,576 18,377,800	ZAR ZAR	146,361,609 272,956,279	JP Morgan State Street Bank & Trust Company	25/6/2019 25/6/2019	(111,086) (215,065)
ZAR ZAR	1,832,356,693 411,562,585	USD	126,904,175 28,353,513	Bank of America Merrill Lynch BNP Paribas	25/6/2019 25/6/2019	(2,090,188) (319,252)
ZAR	393,875,198	USD	27,130,315	HSBC	25/6/2019	(300,859)
AUD	Hedged Sha	re Cla	ss			
AUD	800,598,692	USD	560,539,700	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(6,180,111)
USD	11,775,702	AUD	16,795,175	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	146,197 (6,033,914)
CAD		Ola				(5,555,511)
CAD	Hedged Sha			Ctata Ctarat David		
USD	248,583,528 2,011,111	USD	184,762,909 2,689,409	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(984,162)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(961,341)
CHF I	Hedged Sha	re Clas	ss			
CHF	293,072 4,367	USD	290,085 4,402	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	1,777
03D	4,507	OH	4,402	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(16) 1,761
EUR I	Hedged Sha	re Cla	SS			
EUR	987,297,925		1,111,692,435	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(9,099,852)
USD	26,740,768	EUR	23,859,770	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	94,702
						(9,005,150)
	Hedged Sha					
GBP USD	119,152,051 51,908,023		155,338,150 39,891,891	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(5,249,454)
	,,		, - ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	1,658,599 (3,590,855)
SEK I	Hedged Sha	re Clas	SS			
SEK	128,836		13,422	State Street Bank		
USD		SEK	4,613	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	110
T-1-1/0	Name and 4 1		- LIOD 40 040	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(3)
iotai (G	oross underlying	exposur	e - USD 10,613,	Z 10,ZZZ)		(16,778,649)

### continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(1,274)		Euro BTP	June 2019	184,650,661	(527,285)
495	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	109,010,933	2,027,633
4,446	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	562,210,594	5,522,768
1,437	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	168,331,078	639,915
1,457	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	255,248,187	4,672,561
Total			_	1,279,451,453	12,335,592

### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
210,000,000	Put	OTC AUD/JPY	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	AUD 75.10	28/6/2019	102,491	1,424,257
107,500,000	Put	OTC NZD/JPY	Goldman Sachs	NZD 73.00	28/6/2019	1,630,392	2,247,383
136,500,000	Put	OTC EUR/USD	JP Morgan	EUR 1.12	31/5/2019	(882,475)	573,308
136,510,000	Put	OTC EUR/CHF	Morgan Stanley	EUR 1.10	31/5/2019	(1,359,976)	153
210,000,000	Put	OTC AUD/JPY	Morgan Stanley	AUD 75.00	28/6/2019	9,485	1,346,779
210,000,000	Put	OTC AUD/JPY	Morgan Stanley	AUD 75.10	28/6/2019	147,096	1,424,257
otal (Gross un	derlying	exposure - USD 425,317,525)				(352,987)	7,016,137

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	79.37
Energy	12.45
Collective Investment Schemes	1.96
Financial	1.27
Industrial	0.90
Securities portfolio at market value	95.95
Other Net Assets	4.05
	100.00

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market	% of			Market	% of	
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	
•	•			· ·	Common Inlanda			
BONDS				USD 469,000	Cayman Islands Avi Funding Co Ltd RegS 2.85%			
LISD 650 000	Argentina Argentine Republic Government			1100 47 000	16/9/2020	470,063	0.67	
000 000,000	International Bond 6.875%			USD 17,000	Vale Overseas Ltd 4.375% 11/1/2022	17,366	0.03	
ICD 4 740 000	22/4/2021	537,875	0.77		_	487,429	0.70	
JSD 1,712,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond 4.625%				- China	<u> </u>		
ELID 1 711 000	11/1/2023 Argentine Republic Government	1,275,431	1.83	USD 200,000	China Development Bank Corp/			
_01( 1,711,000	International Bond 3.375%				Hong Kong RegS FRN 6/3/2022	200,804	0.29	
HCD 004 000	15/1/2023	1,380,938	1.98		_	200,804	0.29	
030 961,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond 5.875%				Colombia			
	11/1/2028	669,548	0.96	USD 200,000	Bancolombia SA			
USD 712,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond 6.875%			1160 300 000	5.125% 11/9/2022	208,021 201,500	0.30	
	11/1/2048	478,336	0.69	05D 200,000	Ecopetrol SA 4.125% 16/1/2025	409,521	0.29	
	_	4,342,128	6.23		-	409,321	0.55	
	Bahrain			1160 000 000	Costa Rica			
USD 291,000	Bahrain Government International			08D 900,000	Costa Rica Government International Bond 9.995%			
	Bond RegS 6.00% 19/9/2044	260,445	0.37		1/8/2020	949,383	1.36	
	_	260,445	0.37		_	949,383	1.36	
	Benin				Croatia			
EUR 550,000	Benin Government International	005.704	0.07	USD 1,003,000	Croatia Government International			
	Bond RegS 5.75% 26/3/2026	605,764	0.87	USD 267 000	Bond RegS 6.75% 5/11/2019 Croatia Government International	1,029,680	1.48	
	_	605,764	0.87	000 207,000	Bond RegS 6.625% 14/7/2020	277,948	0.40	
	Bolivia			USD 260,000	Croatia Government International	275,145	0.39	
USD 200,000	Bolivian Government International Bond RegS 5.95% 22/8/2023	210,914	0.30		Bond RegS 6.375% 24/3/2021 _	1,582,773	2.27	
		210,914	0.30		_	1,002,770		
				EUD 545 000	Cyprus			
RPI 517 000	Brazil Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional 'F'			EUR 545,000	Cyprus Government International Bond RegS 2.75% 3/5/2049	650,677	0.93	
DIXL 317,000	10.00% 1/1/2025	141,962	0.20		_	650,677	0.93	
BRL 1,114,000	Brazil Notas do Tesouro Nacional 'F' 10.00% 1/1/2029	309,286	0.45		Cook Barriblia			
USD 200,000	Brazilian Government International	309,200	0.45	CZK 6.420.000	Czech Republic Czech Republic Government Bond			
1100 000 000	Bond 2.625% 5/1/2023	194,600	0.28		RegS 0.45% 25/10/2023	264,728	0.38	
USD 200,000	Itau Unibanco Holding SA/Cayman Island RegS FRN (Perpetual)	197,671	0.28			264,728	0.38	
		843,519	1.21		Dominican Republic			
		<u> </u>		USD 1,592,667	Dominican Republic International			
11SD 200 000	British Virgin Islands China Huadian Overseas				Bond RegS 7.50% 6/5/2021	1,682,652	2.41	
OOD 200,000	Development 2018 Ltd RegS				_	1,682,652	2.41	
1160 300 000	3.875% 17/5/2023	206,718	0.29		Ecuador			
USD 200,000	Chinalco Capital Holdings Ltd RegS 4.00% 25/8/2021	198,536	0.28	USD 1,250,000	Ecuador Government International			
USD 270,000	Sinochem Overseas Capital Co Ltd				Bond RegS 7.95% 20/6/2024	1,266,094	1.82	
USD 200.000	RegS 4.50% 12/11/2020* Sinopec Group Overseas	276,580	0.40		-	1,266,094	1.82	
,-30	Development 2016 Ltd RegS	/aa ==:	2.25		Egypt			
USD 200 000	2.75% 3/5/2021 SPIC 2016 US dollar Bond Co Ltd	199,752	0.29	USD 337,000	Egypt Government International Bond RegS 5.75% 29/4/2020	342,055	0.49	
	RegS 3.00% 6/12/2021	200,170	0.29	USD 301,000	Egypt Government International	U-72,UUU	U. <del>4</del> 8	
USD 200,000	State Grid Overseas Investment 2016 Ltd RegS 3.75% 2/5/2023	206,790	0.30	EUD 500 000	Bond RegS 6.20% 1/3/2024	303,446	0.43	
	Liu Nego 3.70% 2/3/2023	1,288,546	1.85	EUK 506,000	Egypt Government International Bond RegS 4.75% 16/4/2026	542,741	0.78	
	_	1,200,040	1.00	EUR 740,000	Egypt Government International			
					Bond RegS 6.375% 11/4/2031 _	792,105	1.14	
						1,980,347	2.84	

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### continued

	rities and Money Market Instrun hange Listing or Dealt in on And				rities and Money Market Instrument hange Listing or Dealt in on Anothei		
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% c Ne Asset
Holding	Description	030	ASSELS	Holding	Description	030	ASSEL
USD 736,000	El Salvador El Salvador Government International Bond RegS			USD 354,000	Iraq Iraq International Bond RegS 6.752% 9/3/2023	352,673	0.5
	7.375% 1/12/2019	746,896	1.07			352,673	0.5
	_	746,896	1.07		_	002,010	
USD 200,000	Gabon Gabon Government International	400.454	0.00	EUR 253,000	Ivory Coast Ivory Coast Government International Bond RegS 5.125%	204 400	0
	Bond RegS 6.95% 16/6/2025	193,154	0.28		15/6/2025	284,100	0.4
	-	193,154	0.28		_	284,100	0.4
USD 200,000	<b>Guatemala</b> Guatemala Government Bond RegS 5.75% 6/6/2022	210,030	0.30	USD 200,000	Jordan Jordan Government International Bond RegS 7.375% 10/10/2047	191,000	0.:
		210,030	0.30		_	191,000	0.:
USD 861,000	Hong Kong CNAC HK Finbridge Co Ltd RegS 4.625% 14/3/2023	893,653	1.28		<b>Kazakhstan</b> Development Bank of Kazakhstan JSC RegS 8.95% 4/5/2023	363,499	0.8
USD 544,000	CNAC HK Synbridge Co Ltd	F 40 700	0.70	USD 400,000	KazMunayGas National Co JSC RegS 3.875% 19/4/2022	405,400	0.
	5.00% 5/5/2020	548,760	0.79	USD 200,000	KazMunayGas National Co JSC		
	_	1,442,413	2.07		RegS 4.40% 30/4/2023	206,550	0.
	Hungary				_	975,449	1.
HUF 72,570,000	Hungary Government Bond 3.50% 24/6/2020	258,523	0.37		Lebanon		
HUF 213,090,000	Hungary Government Bond			USD 834,000	Lebanon Government International Bond 6.375% 9/3/2020*	818,479	1.
HUF 222,460,000	1.00% 23/9/2020 Hungary Government Bond	742,228	1.07	USD 853,000	Lebanon Government International Bond RegS 5.45% 28/11/2019*	840,435	1.
HUF 214.390.000	0.50% 21/4/2021 Hungary Government Bond	766,123	1.10	USD 999,000	Lebanon Government International		
	2.50% 27/10/2021	768,329	1.10		Bond RegS 6.00% 27/1/2023	838,661 2,497,575	1. 3.
HUF 380,210,000	Hungary Government Bond 6.00% 24/11/2023	1,557,875	2.23		-	2,431,313	
USD 460,000	Hungary Government International Bond 6.375%			USD 200,000	Malaysia Petronas Capital Ltd 7.875%	229.700	0
	29/3/2021	489,633	0.70		22/5/2022	228,709	0.
	-	4,582,711	6.57		_	228,709	0.
USD 284,000	India Export-Import Bank of India RegS 3.125% 20/7/2021	284,728	0.41	USD 287,000	Mexico Mexico Government International Bond 3.50% 21/1/2021	290,417	0.
USD 315,000	Export-Import Bank of India RegS	204,720	0.41	USD 531,000	Petroleos Mexicanos 6.00%		
	4.00% 14/1/2023*	323,157	0.46	USD 200,000	5/3/2020 Petroleos Mexicanos 4.875%	542,281	0.
	=	607,885	0.87		24/1/2022 Petroleos Mexicanos RegS	203,266	0.
116D 340 000	Indonesia Indonesia Asahan Aluminium				1.875% 21/4/2022	276,965	0.
332 340,000	Persero PT RegS 5.23% 15/11/2021*	356.152	0.51		Petroleos Mexicanos RegS 5.125% 15/3/2023	416,532	0.
USD 464,000	Indonesia Asahan Aluminium	330,152	16.0	EUR 200,000	Petroleos Mexicanos RegS 3.75% 21/2/2024	227,422	0.
	Persero PT RegS	E00 204	0.70		_	1,956,883	2.
OR 2,197,000,000	5.71% 15/11/2023 Indonesia Treasury Bond	500,324	0.72		Mongolia		
OR 2.240 000 000	8.25% 15/5/2029 Indonesia Treasury Bond 8.375%	157,550	0.23	USD 1,976,000	Mongolia Government International	4.0==	-
	15/4/2039 Jasa Marga Persero Tbk PT RegS	156,599	0.22	USD 275,000	Bond 5.625% 1/5/2023 Trade & Development Bank of	1,957,861	2.
	7.50% 11/12/2020	418,565	0.60		Mongolia LLC RegS 9.375% 19/5/2020	285,029	0.
	Pertamina Persero PT RegS 4.30% 20/5/2023	437,001	0.63		- -	2,242,890	3.
	Perusahaan Listrik Negara PT RegS 5.50% 22/11/2021	285,159	0.41	1160 00 340	Netherlands		
DR 5,060,000,000	Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT RegS 7.70% 31/1/2021	3// 211	0.49	050 60,312	Republic of Angola Via Northern Lights III BV RegS 7.00%		
	1.693 1.10% 31/1/2021 -	2,655,561	3.81		17/8/2019	60,581	0.0
	_	ا 100,000	3.01			60,581	0.0

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### continued

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets
	Nigeria				South Africa		
	Nigeria Government Bond 14.50% 15/7/2021	740,080	1.06		Eskom Holdings SOC Ltd RegS 5.75% 26/1/2021	200,000	0.29
. ,	Nigeria Government Bond 16.288% 17/3/2027	247,641	0.36		Eskom Holdings SOC Ltd RegS 6.75% 6/8/2023	529,162	0.76
USD 271,000	Nigeria Government International Bond RegS 9.248% 21/1/2049	280,146	0.40	ZAR 5,439,714	Republic of South Africa Government Bond 8.75% 28/2/2048	334,223	0.48
	_	1,267,867	1.82	USD 760,000	Transnet SOC Ltd RegS 4.00% 26/7/2022	746,700	1.07
	Oman					1,810,085	2.60
USD 200,000	Oman Government International	170 500	0.04		- Cui Lamba	,,	
	Bond '144A' 6.75% 17/1/2048	170,500 170,500	0.24	USD 673,000	<b>Sri Lanka</b> Sri Lanka Government International		
	-	170,000	<u> </u>	USD 602 000	Bond RegS 6.85% 14/3/2024 Sri Lanka Government International	672,580	0.96
USD 200,000	Pakistan Second Pakistan International			002,000	Bond RegS 6.85% 3/11/2025*	589,108	0.85
	Sukuk Co Ltd/The '144A' 6.75% 3/12/2019	202 024	0.29		_	1,261,688	1.8
USD 271,000	Second Pakistan International	202,031	0.29		Supranational		
	Sukuk Co Ltd/The RegS 6.75% 3/12/2019	273,752	0.39	UAH 13,000,000	European Bank for Reconstruction & Development 16.95%		
	_	475,783	0.68		3/4/2020	483,579	0.69
	Peru –			UAH 8,800,000	International Finance Corp 15.75% 13/5/2020	327,747	0.4
USD 325,000	Fondo MIVIVIENDA SA RegS 3.50%				_	811,326	1.1
	31/1/2023	325,960	0.47		Turkey		
	-	325,960	0.47	USD 500,000	Hazine Mustesarligi Varlik Kiralama	499 605	0.7
USD 625,000	Qatar Qatar Government International			USD 405,000	A/S RegS 5.80% 21/2/2022 Turkey Government International	488,695	0.70
	Bond RegS 3.375% 14/3/2024	640,156	0.92	USD 342 000	Bond 7.50% 7/11/2019* Turkey Government International	409,890	0.5
	_	640,156	0.92		Bond 7.00% 5/6/2020*	346,275	0.4
	Romania			EUR 528,000	Turkey Government International Bond 4.625% 31/3/2025	557,218	0.8
USD 310,000	Romanian Government International Bond 4.375% 22/8/2023	323,015	0.46		_	1,802,078	2.5
EUR 1,071,000	Romanian Government International Bond RegS 2.00% 8/12/2026	1,218,230	1.75		Ukraine		
EUR 835,000	Romanian Government International			USD 271,000	Ukraine Government International Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2019*	272,829	0.3
	Bond RegS 4.625% 3/4/2049 _	1,011,598 2,552,843	1.45 3.66	USD 441,000	Ukraine Government International Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2020	444,517	0.6
	-	_,-,-,-,-		USD 140,000	Ukraine Government International	,	
USD 345,000	Saudi Arabia Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS			USD 3,206,000	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2021 Ukraine Government International	141,051	0.20
LISD 673 000	4.375% 16/4/2049 Saudi Government International	337,237	0.48	, ,	Bond RegS 7.75% 1/9/2022	3,206,000	4.6
	Bond RegS 2.875% 4/3/2023	671,994	0.97		_	4,064,397	5.83
	_	1,009,231	1.45	1100 404 400	United Kingdom		
	Senegal			USD 184,400	State Savings Bank of Ukraine Via SSB #1 Plc RegS (Step-up		
EUR 262,000	Senegal Government International Bond RegS 4.75% 13/3/2028	279,928	0.40	USD 396 500	Coupon) 9.375% 10/3/2023 Ukreximbank Via Biz Finance Plc	186,381	0.2
		279,928	0.40	332 390,300	RegS 9.625% 27/4/2022	401,357	0.5
	Serbia –				_	587,738	0.8
USD 675,000	Serbia International Bond RegS				United States		
USD 855 000	4.875% 25/2/2020 Serbia International Bond RegS	682,256	0.98	USD 3,478,500	United States Treasury Note 1.625% 31/8/2019	3,471,231	4.9
000 000,000	7.25% 28/9/2021*	930,668	1.33	USD 400	United States Treasury Note 2.25%		
	_	1,612,924	2.31	USD 5,185,100	29/2/2020 United States Treasury Note 2.25%	400	0.0
					31/3/2021	5,204,949	7.47
						8,676,580	12.4

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

### continued

	ecurities and Money Market Instru exchange Listing or Dealt in on An		Other Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments				
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
	Venezuela			BONDS			
, ,	Petroleos de Venezuela 12.75% 17/2/2022	419,550	0.60	5050475000	Egypt		
	Petroleos de Venezuela 6.00% 16/5/2024	140,350	0.20	, ,	Egypt Treasury Bills 30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	126,408	0.18
,,	Petroleos de Venezuela SA 9.75% 17/5/2035	373,885	0.54		Egypt Treasury Bills 13/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Egypt Treasury Bills 16/7/2019	285,790	0.41
USD 471,500	Petroleos de Venezuela SA (Flat Trading) 8.50% 27/10/2020	411,384	0.59	EGP 14,300,000	(Zero Coupon)	836,674	1.20
USD 985,800	Venezuela Government International Bond 7.75% 13/10/2019	268.630	0.39			1,248,872	1.79
USD 602,900	Venezuela Government International	,			Sweden		
USD 1 473 500	Bond 12.75% 23/8/2022 Venezuela Government International	177,856	0.25	EUR 62,000	East Renewable AB 13.50% 21/5/2021	68,849	0.10
1, 17 0,000	Bond 9.00% 7/5/2023	418,106	0.60	21/3/2021	68,849	0.10	
		2,209,761	3.17	Total Bonds		1,317,721	1.89
USD 736 000	<b>Zambia</b> Zambia Government International Bond RegS 5.375% 20/9/2022			Total Other Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Securities portfolio at market value		1,317,721	1.89
000 700,000		470,120	0.67			67,600,920	96.96
		470,120	0.67			0.440.004	0.04
Total Bonds		66,283,199	95.07	Other Net Assets		2,119,681	3.04
Market Instrument Official Stock Exch	Total Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market 66,283,199 95.07			Total Net Assets (I	ບອບ)	69,720,601	100.00

## BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund

### continued

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CDS	USD 2,671,767	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil	Bank of America			
		and pays Fixed 1.000%	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(2,886)	99,912
CDS	USD 7,500,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.EM.30 Version 1	Bank of America	00/0/0004	405.005	000 005
CDS	USD 690,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Russian Federation	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	125,825	380,825
CDS	030 690,000	and pays Fixed 1.000%	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(2,261)	9.870
CDS	USD 964.940	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey	Wichin Lynon	20/0/2024	(2,201)	3,070
020	002 00 1,0 10	and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	59,352	156,648
CDS	USD 3,093,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Colombia	•			
		and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(928)	23,646
CDS	USD 779,000	Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States	0::"	00/0/0004	(4.440)	44.040
CDS	USD 1,714,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Republic of South Africa	Citibank	20/6/2024	(1,119)	11,612
CDS	030 1,714,000	and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	5,807	82,349
CDS	USD 3,716,312	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of	Coldinari Cacris	20/0/2024	0,007	02,040
	,,	Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	1,638	138,973
CDS	USD 1,600,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and				
		pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	32,399	259,744
CDS	EUR 1,050,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe		00/0/0004	00.000	(00.00=)
CDS	USD 4.600.000	Crossover Series 30 Version 1 and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	23,688	(99,907)
CDS	4,000,000	Version 5 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	69,541	(216,579)
IRS	EUR 885,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.436% and pays Floating EUR	morgan cianicy	_0,0,2024	00,011	(210,010)
	,	6 Month EURIBOR	Goldman Sachs	4/7/2044	121,658	121,658
Total (G	ross underlying expo	osure - USD 28,762,752)		•	432,714	968,751

CDS: Credit Default Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(30)	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	4,348,132	(99)
(29)	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	5,449,040	(148,988)
8	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	1,761,793	70,356
(58)	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	7,256,326	(24,593)
(35)	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	4,099,922	(15,860)
5	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	875,938	16,035
Total				23,791,151	(103,149)

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
4,500,000 2,195,000	Put Put	OTC NZD/JPY OTC EUR/CHF	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	NZD 73.00 EUR 1.10	28/6/2019 31/5/2019	68,249 (21,868)	94,077 2
Total (Gross und	derlying e	exposure - USD 2,679,25	2)			46,381	94,079

### BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund

#### continued

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) USD Sales Currency Purchases Currency Counterparty date BRL 1,397,121 USD 350,243 **BNP** Paribas 25/6/2019 2,702 BRL 698,560 USD 174,837 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 1,636 CHF 621,784 USD 640,077 **HSBC** 4/6/2019 (21,446)CLP USD JP Morgan 25/6/2019 (385)14.781.580 21.179 **EUR** 186,745 USD 4/6/2019 (4,383)212,762 Goldman Sachs **EUR** 52.402 USD 59.711 **HSBC** 4/6/2019 (1,238)EUR 500.000 USD 579.640 Morgan Stanley 4/6/2019 (21,715)**EUR** 50.658 USD 58.733 State Street Bank & Trust Company (2,206)4/6/2019 FUR 415.000 USD 464.206 HSBC 25/6/2019 (304)EUR JP Morgan (1,191) 467.188 USD 523.431 25/6/2019 JP Morgan GBP 1.670 USD 2.117 25/6/2019 (13)HUF 207.540.975 USD 710.526 Bank of America 25/6/2019 4 074 Merrill Lynch IDR 5.099.516.681 USD 352.177 HSBC 25/6/2019 2.607 .JPY 97,082,926 USD 882,037 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 11.746 KZT 56.689.114 USD 147.639 Natwest Markets 11/6/2019 482 NZD 2,226,147 USD 1,446,711 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 4.742 PLN 5,533,185 USD 1,434,899 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 6,149 RUB 24,692,001 USD 382.271 JP Morgan 25/6/2019 (5,749)TRY 1.085.340 USD 179.161 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 4.355 TRY 2,672,606 USD 428,733 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 23,168 UAH 2,504,678 USD 85,630 Citibank 17/9/2019 4,251 USD 2,435,033 AUD 3,538,408 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (15,866)USD 350,295 BRL 1,414,666 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (7,083)USD 917,342 BRL 3,702,761 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 (18,062)USD 1,659,682 CAD 2,223,768 JP Morgan 15,154 USD 58,433 CHF 56,784 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 1,937 USD 581,596 CHF 565,000 Morgan Stanley 4/6/2019 19,463 160,069 161,030 USD CHF BNP Paribas 25/6/2019 (468)USD 245,110 CZK 5,667,645 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 151 USD 638,667 **EUR** 550,658 **HSBC** 4/6/2019 24,215 USD 10,188,812 EUR 9,108,800 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 6,667 USD 4,833,158 HUF 1,411,741,291 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 25/6/2019 (27,710)USD 2,094,376 IDR 30,678,413,988 25/6/2019 (39,985)Citibank USD **BNP** Paribas 29.926 INR 2.096.332 25/6/2019 (64) 42,280 USD 1,195,574 **BNP** Paribas MXN 22.799.919 25/6/2019 USD 817.237 PHP 42.989.911 **HSBC** 25/6/2019 (5.025)USD 2.027.029 PLN 7.816.529 Goldman Sachs 25/6/2019 (8.687)USD RUB 72.200.349 JP Morgan 25/6/2019 16.811 1,117,774 (40,296)HSBC USD 745 679 TRY 4 648 362 25/6/2019 ZAR USD 1,205,509 17,406,218 Bank of America 19,855 25/6/2019 Merrill Lynch (9,431)**EUR Hedged Share Class** 29,750,141 USD **EUR** 33,501,750 State Street Bank & Trust Company 14/6/2019 (277,448)USD 208,619 EUR 185,024 State Street Bank & Trust Company 14/6/2019 1,988 (275,460)Total (Gross underlying exposure - USD 73,892,947) (284,891)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government Energy Basic Materials Financial Industrial Utilities	78.59 7.32 3.61 3.23 2.16 2.05
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Assets	96.96 3.04 100.00

## BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund

	<b>.</b>	Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% of Ne
Holding	Description	EUR	Assets	Holding	Description	EUR	Assets
COMMON ST	OCKS (SHARES)			BONDS			
	Denmark				Australia		
	DSV A/S* Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	41,231,056 47,775,310	2.41 2.79	EUR 4,000,000	National Australia Bank 7/6/2019	4,000,380	0.2
	Royal Unibrew A/S	27,468,174	1.60	EUR 12,000,000	(Zero Coupon) National Australia Bank 28/6/2019	4,000,360	0.2
	•	116,474,540	6.80		(Zero Coupon)	12,006,140	0.7
						16,006,520	0.9
46 367	Finland Wartsila OYJ Abp	602,307	0.04		Canada		
40,507	Waltsila OTO ADP	602,307	0.04	EUR 22,000,000	Bank of Montreal 12/6/2019		
			0.04	EUD 40 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	22,004,807	1.2
	France			EUR 13,000,000	Bank of Montreal 14/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,002,405	0.7
	Kering SA Remy Cointreau SA	11,040,567 16,905,069	0.64 0.99	EUR 19,500,000	The Toronto Dominion Bank		0
137,000	Nemy Confidence on	27,945,636	1.63		17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	19,504,485	1.1
		27,040,000	1.00			54,511,697	3.1
	Germany				France		
324,629	Fresenius Medical Care AG & Co KGaA	21,126,855	1.24	EUR 59,000,000	Credit Agricole SA 4/7/2019		
172,612	Knorr-Bremse AG	16,838,301	0.98	ELID 6 000 000	(Zero Coupon) Credit Agricole SA 5/8/2019	59,018,290	3.4
224,384	SAP SE	24,785,457	1.45	EUR 0,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	6,004,772	0.3
		62,750,613	3.67	EUR 12,000,000	Credit Agricole SA 7/8/2019		
	Ireland			FUR 9 000 000	(Zero Coupon) Credit Agricole SA 22/10/2019	12,009,805	0.7
2,568,800	Irish Continental Group Plc (Unit)	11,379,784	0.67	2011 0,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	9,012,560	0.5
		11,379,784	0.67	EUR 18,500,000	Credit Agricole SA 4/11/2019	10 507 000	1.0
	léal.			EUR 20.000.000	(Zero Coupon) Credit Agricole SA/London	18,527,239	1.0
324.650	Italy Carel Industries SpA '144A'	3,486,741	0.20		6/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,029,642	1.1
,,,,,,		3,486,741	0.20			124,602,308	7.2
					Japan		
310 031	Luxembourg Stabilus SA	11,533,153	0.67	EUR 25,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd 13/6/2019		
310,031	Stabilus GA	11,533,153	0.67	EUD 00 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	25,004,385	1.4
		11,000,100		EUR 20,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd 3/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,008,390	1.1
	Netherlands				(20.0 000,000)	45,012,775	2.6
279,181	IMCD NV	20,282,500	1.18				
		20,282,500	1.18	EUD 6 000 000	Switzerland		
	Spain			EUR 6,000,000	Zuercher Kantonalbank RegS 24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,004,560	0.3
	Amadeus IT Group SA	14,618,718	0.86		, ,	6,004,560	0.3
922,547	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	22,131,902	1.29				
		36,750,620	2.15	ELID 25 000 000	United States Citibank NA 5/8/2019		
	Switzerland			LOIX 23,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	25,018,998	1.4
	Lonza Group AG Reg	42,536,690	2.49			25,018,998	1.4
	Panalpina Welttransport Holding Partners Group Holding AG	7,242,877 12,905,461	0.42 0.75	Total Bonds		271,156,858	15.8
29,357	Schindler Holding AG	5,507,347	0.32	05051510455	0 05 DED0017	-	
	Schindler Holding AG Reg Sika AG Reg*	11,355,225 44,145,233	0.66 2.58	CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT		
	Straumann Holding AG Reg	39,055,833	2.28	FUD 40 000 000	Germany		
		162,748,666	9.50	EUR 18,000,000	Dekabank Deutsche Girozentrale RegS 12/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	18,009,733	1.0
	United Kinnels				590 12/0/2010 (2010 00up011)	18,009,733	1.0
2 178 933	United Kingdom RELX Plc	45,234,649	2.64	Total Certificates of	f Deposit	18,009,733	1.0
_, 170,000		45,234,649	2.64	. Star Sortmones o	: = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =	. 5,555,750	
tal Common Sto	ocke (Sharos)	499,189,209	29.15				

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value EUR	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value EUR	Net Assets
COMMERCIAI	L PAPER				Luxembourg continued		
	France			EUR 38,500,000	Nordea Bank AB Regs 29/11/2019	20 565 027	2.25
EUR 24,000,000	BRED Banque Populaire RegS			EUR 13,000,000	(Zero Coupon) OP Corporate Bank Plc RegS	38,565,927	2.20
UR 55 000 000	3/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) HSBC France SA 13/8/2019	24,006,618	1.40	EUD 5 000 000	23/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,016,145	0.76
	(Zero Coupon)	55,039,070	3.22	EUR 5,000,000	Procter & Gamble Co RegS 17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,002,366	0.29
EUR 10,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc RegS 15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,002,814	0.59	EUR 12,500,000	Procter & Gamble Co Regs	, ,	
EUR 4,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc RegS	10,002,014	0.59	ELIB 20 000 000	31/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Procter & Gamble Co Regs	12,507,715	0.73
	26/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,002,296	0.23	20,000,000	14/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,015,224	1.17
	_	93,050,798	5.44	EUR 2,000,000	Procter & Gamble Co Regs	0.004.504	0.40
	Germany			EUR 27.500.000	16/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Regency Assets DAC 21/6/2019	2,001,564	0.12
UR 11,500,000	DekaBank Deutsche Girozentrale			20.12.,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	27,505,655	1.61
	RegS 18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	11,501,848	0.67	EUR 10,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS	10 007 456	0.50
	_	11,501,848	0.67	EUR 19.000.000	20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS	10,007,456	0.58
	Luxembourg				21/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	19,014,344	1.11
UR 31,000,000	Albion Capital Corporation SA Regs			EUR 95,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS 19/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	95,095,954	5.55
EUD 4 000 000	14/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	31,004,143	1.81	EUR 11,000,000	Toyota Kreditbank GmbH RegS	93,093,934	5.55
EUR 4,000,000	Albion Capital Corporation SA Regs 17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,000,658	0.23		8/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	11,006,659	0.64
UR 16,000,000	Albion Capital Corporation SA Regs		0.20			658,914,282	38.48
LID 20 000 000	24/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,003,784 20,001,234	0.93 1.17	Total Commercial	Paper	763,466,928	44.59
	Antalis SA 7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Antalis SA 27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,001,604	0.35		Securities and Money		
EUR 5,000,000	Antalis SA 2/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,002,585	0.29	Market Instrument Official Stock Exch			
UR 14,500,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel RegS 1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	14,502,903	0.85			1,551,822,728	90.63
UR 40,000,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel	14,302,903	0.03				
	RegS 2/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	40,008,104	2.34	Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Market	t Instruments	
EUR 7,500,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel RegS 8/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,501,814	0.44				
EUR 8,000,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel			BONDS			
I ID 80 000 000	RegS 1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel	8,002,986	0.47		France		
UK 80,000,000	RegS 13/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	80,044,673	4.67	EUR 5,000,000	Banque Federative du Credit	<b>5</b> 000 000	0.00
UR 13,000,000	BPCE SA Regs 31/10/2019				4/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,002,369	0.29
LIR 13 000 000	(Zero Coupon) Collateralized Commercial Paper II	13,014,288	0.76	T. C.I.D I.		5,002,369	0.29
011 10,000,000	RegS 14/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,006,689	0.76	Total Bonds	and the Constitute	5,002,369	0.29
EUR 11,000,000	Collateralized Commercial Paper II	44 007 040	0.04	Total Other Transfe and Money Marke		5,002,369	0.29
EUR 7.000.000	9/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) Collateralized Commercial Paper II	11,007,649	0.64				
	11/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,004,965	0.41	Collective Inve	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
UR 16,000,000	Collateralized Commercial Paper II 8/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,018,513	0.94	Comodato mito	otinoni conomico		
UR 20,000,000	Honeywell International Inc	10,010,313	0.94		Ireland		
	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,012,926	1.17	155,692,545	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
EUR 9,500,000	Honeywell International Inc 9/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,507,660	0.56		Institutional Euro Assets Liquidity Fund Agency Dis	155,474,576	9.08
EUR 9,500,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc 8/8/2019	0,007,000	0.00		Elquidity Faria / Igorioy Dio	155,474,576	9.08
-LID C 000 000	(Zero Coupon)	9,505,209	0.56	Total Collective Inv	vestment Schemes	155,474,576	9.08
EUK 0,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc 27/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,007,169	0.35	Securities portfolio		1,712,299,673	100.00
UR 24,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc RegS						
I IR 44 000 000	1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nordea Bank AB RegS 10/6/2019	24,011,805	1.40	Other Net Assets		65,658	0.00
UIX 44,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	44,003,912	2.57	Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	1,712,365,331	100.00

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
(400.005)	Austria	Deal of Assista		(770 504)	Italy	Ottlered	400.000
(499,365)	voestalpine AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,479,889		Azimut Holding SpA Tod's SpA	Citibank Citibank	409,238 (90,398)
		Wichin Lynch	1,479,889	(220,004)	100 3 Ор/ (	Ollibarik	318,840
(335.650)	Belgium Greenyard NV	JP Morgan	172,860	(2,270,782)	Netherlands Altice Europe NV	Bank of America	
(,,	,	g	172,860	(=,=: 5,: 5=,		Merrill Lynch	229,349
					Signify NV '144A' SNS REAAL NV**	Citibank Deutsche Bank	379,266 10
(381 462)	Denmark H Lundbeck A/S	JP Morgan	439,281	(1,101,001)	ONO NEIVE IV	Boutoone Burn	608,625
(207,874)	ISS A/S	Citibank	691,703				
	Novozymes A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	125,533	(4.057.040)	Norway	Deal of Assets	
(387,039)	Pandora A/S	Citibank	580,451	(1,057,613)	Otello Corp ASA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(79,983)
			1,836,968	(45,933,506)	REC Silicon ASA	Bank of America	(* 5,555)
	France					Merrill Lynch	553,455
(159,054)	Casino Guichard	Bank of America	(04.400)				473,472
1.201.020)	Perrachon SA Elior Group SA '144A'	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(81,198) 1,312,988		Portugal		
(33,592)	Eurofins Scientific SE	Citibank	477,006	(729,505)	· ·	Citibank	29,180
(141,792) (863,904)	Imerys SA Orange SA	Citibank Bank of America	198,509				29,180
(603,904)	Orange SA	Merrill Lynch	(319,644)		Casia		
330,708	Safran SA	JP Morgan	(2,364,562)	(701,497)	Spain Gestamp Automocion	Bank of America	
(135,241)	Societe BIC SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	845,256	' '	SA '144A'	Merrill Lynch	178,882
(90,993)	Sodexo SA	Bank of America	040,200	(746,559)	Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA	JP Morgan	268,761
4 450 054)	0 .	Merrill Lynch	(253,870)	(440,754)	Siemens Gamesa	Bank of America	200,701
1,156,651) 4,096,997)	Suez Vallourec SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	641,941 1,093,898		Renewable Energy SA	Merrill Lynch	418,716
165,330	Vinci SA	JP Morgan	244,688	(182,275)	Viscofan SA	Citibank	401,938
			1,795,012				1,268,297
	Germany				Sweden		
(108,497)		JP Morgan	908,010	878,753	AddTech AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(209,333)
1,437,020)		Citibank	964,240	(159,405)	Autoliv Inc SDR	JP Morgan	2,105,013
(290,926) (83,976)		JP Morgan JP Morgan	212,085 1,770,214	(893,965)	Getinge AB 'B'	Bank of America	440.000
	Deutsche Bank AG	Bank of America		(523,244)	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	416,209 567,931
(178,225)	Deutsche EuroShop AG	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	1,175,947	313,107	Hexagon AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(927,660)
, ,	Duerr AG	Bank of America		(225,557)	Oriflame Holding AG	JP Morgan	(587,654)
		Merrill Lynch	1,169,269		Telia Co AB Thule Group AB '144A'	Citibank Deutsche Bank	267,110 (495,122)
(434,533)	Evonik Industries AG Grenke AG	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,177,052 632,080		Veoneer Inc SDR	JP Morgan	2,582,792
. , ,	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Citibank	258,524				3,719,286
(106,710)	JOST Werke AG	Bank of America	90.033		Switzerland		
(515,457)	Metro AG	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	80,032	(797,326)		JP Morgan	849,550
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	51,546	(221,153)		JP Morgan	2,786,250
(495,958)	RIB Software SE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(69,434)	(1,195,722) (20,197)		Citibank Deutsche Bank	554,394 96,884
1,009,074)	Schaeffler AG (Pref)	Bank of America	(00,404)		Dufry AG	JP Morgan	1,438,912
(40.4.000)	0'	Merrill Lynch	736,624	(64,227)	•	Citibank	120,260
(424,333)	Siemens Healthineers AG '144A'	Citibank	776,529	(128,523) 55,275	Landis+Gyr Group AG Medartis Holding AG '144A'	Citibank JP Morgan	372,434 (24,642)
(178,853)	SLM Solutions Group AG	Bank of America		(42,753)		Bank of America	
(278 400)	Software AG	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(35,771)	(172 670)	Sunrise Communications	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(625,166)
(210,409)	OUILWAIE AG	Merrill Lynch	575,324	(172,079)	Group AG '144A'	Merrill Lynch	(92,380)
(300,326)	thyssenkrupp AG	Bank of America		(180,306)	Swiss Prime Site AG	JP Morgan	120,575
(64,150)	Volkswagen AG (Pref)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	219,238 1,016,136				5,597,071
, , ,	Zalando SE '144A'	JP Morgan	1,350,532				
,		-	12,968,177	1			

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United Kingdom				United Kingdom continu	ed	
(10,472,838)	AA Plc	Bank of America		(5,208,975)	J Sainsbury Plc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	1,551,974			Merrill Lynch	399,651
(1,262,850)	Aggreko Plc	Citibank	549,995	(3,471,693)	Jupiter Fund	Bank of America	
960,486	Associated British Foods Plc	Bank of America			Management Plc	Merrill Lynch	(304,262)
		Merrill Lynch	(682,734)	(1,358,635)	Just Eat Plc	Citibank	360,326
(1,765,575)				(4,847,757)	Kingfisher Plc	Bank of America	
	Group Plc	Citibank	215,144			Merrill Lynch	888,160
1,437,777	Beazley Plc	Citibank	(146,000)	258,075	London Stock Exchange		
317,953	British American				Group Plc	JP Morgan	285,359
	Tobacco Plc	Citibank	(798,202)	(209,064)	Ocado Group Plc	Bank of America	
(4,938,655)	BT Group Plc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	214,655
		Merrill Lynch	619,632	(1,198,384)	Pearson Plc	Citibank	251,495
(581,307)	Burberry Group Plc	Bank of America		(1,054,873)	Pennon Group Plc	JP Morgan	(218,586)
		Merrill Lynch	726,589	(289,131)	Persimmon Plc	Bank of America	
(11,295,778)		Citibank	13,764			Merrill Lynch	495,859
357,633	DCC Plc	Deutsche Bank	(1,049,134)	(1,182,751)	Petrofac Ltd	Citibank	37,366
(1,678,649)	Greene King Plc	Bank of America		(4,139,136)	Royal Mail Plc	JP Morgan	1,760,642
		Merrill Lynch	(260,507)	(265,313)	Schroders Plc	Citibank	452,445
334,146	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Bank of America		(390,838)	Severn Trent Plc	JP Morgan	(152,206)
		Merrill Lynch	(380,783)	(2,624,760)	Sophos Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(2,141,155)
(4,800,816)				157,407	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	Citibank	(932,403)
	Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	113,751	(597,981)	Travis Perkins Plc	Citibank	412,835
1,295,804	Hiscox Ltd	Citibank	(497,094)	(471,754)	Victrex Plc	JP Morgan	1,256,719
(2,129,606)	HSBC Holdings Plc	Bank of America		702,902	Weir Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	(1,332,368)
(2.050.075)	IOE DI-	Merrill Lynch	442,117				2,573,771
(3,256,675)	IQE Plc	JP Morgan	420,727	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - EUR 997	7 145 085)	32,841,448

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR			
EUR	123,273,177	CHF	138,826,997	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(534,395) (534,395)			
CHF Hedged Share Class									
CHF EUR	8,546,493 69,770		7,511,760 79,263	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019 14/6/2019	109,465			
				& Trust Company	14/0/2019	108,553			
GBP H	edged Sha	re Class	5						
GBP	297,931	EUR	345,007	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(8,966) (8,966)			
Total (Gro	ss underlying	exposure	- EUR 131,835	,521)		(434,808)			

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	55.51
Consumer, Non-cyclical	16.34
Industrial	10.68
Collective Investment Schemes	9.08
Mortgage Securities	2.97
Technology	2.31
Consumer, Cyclical	1.93
Basic Materials	1.18
Securities portfolio at market value	100.00
Other Net Assets	0.00
	100.00

	ecurities and Money Market Instru Exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
BONDS					Luxembourg		
	France			EUR 2,000,000	Albion Capital Corporation SA Regs	2,000,267	4.50
EUR 1,000,000	Credit Agricole SA 7/8/2019			FUR 2 000 000	14/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Antalis SA 27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,267	4.58 4.58
	(Zero Coupon)	1,000,817	2.29		Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel	2,000,000	1.00
EUR 1,000,000	Credit Agricole SA 22/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1 001 206	2.30		Regs 2/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,002,690	9.16
	(Zero Coupon)	1,001,396	4.59	EUR 4,000,000	Collateralized Commercial Paper II 6/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,002,698	9.17
	-	2,002,213	4.59	EUR 2.000.000	Honeywell International Inc	4,002,096	9.17
	Japan				25/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,001,051	4.58
EUR 2,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd 24/7/2019			EUR 1,000,000	ING Bank NV/Amsterdam Regs		
	(Zero Coupon)	2,001,244	4.58	ELID 2 000 000	26/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nordea Bank AB Regs 29/11/2019	1,000,911	2.29
EUR 2,000,000	Norinchukin Bank London 10/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,984	4.58	LOIX 2,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	2,003,425	4.59
	10/1/2019 (Zero Coupon)		9.16	EUR 2,000,000	Procter & Gamble Co Regs	_,,,,,,,	
	-	4,002,228	9.10	FUE 0 000 000	14/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,001,522	4.58
	Switzerland			EUR 2,000,000	Regency Assets DAC 21/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,411	4.58
EUR 1,000,000	Zuercher Kantonalbank RegS			EUR 1,000,000	UBS AG/London Regs 10/7/2019	2,000,411	4.50
	24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,000,760	2.29		(Zero Coupon)	1,000,315	2.29
	_	1,000,760	2.29	EUR 2,000,000	United Parcel Service Inc	2 000 054	4.50
	United States				16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,951	4.58
FUR 2 000 000	Citibank NA 1/7/2019				_	24,014,776	54.98
	(Zero Coupon)	2,000,838	4.58	Total Commercial F	_ ·	29,016,912	66.43
		2,000,838	4.58		Securities and Money		
Total Bonds	-	9,006,039	20.62	Market Instruments Official Stock Exch			
					r Regulated Market	38,022,951	87.05
COMMERCIA	L PAPER				-		
	Denmark			Collective Inves	stment Schemes¹		
EUR 2,000,000	Dekabank Deutsche Girozentrale						
	Regs 17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,985	4.58		Ireland		
		2,000,985	4.58	2,491,462	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
	France				Institutional Euro Assets	0.407.074	F 00
EUR 1,000.000	Bred Banque Populaire Regs				Liquidity Fund Agency Dis	2,487,974	5.69
	3/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,000,275	2.29		_	2,487,974	5.69
EUR 2,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc Regs	2 000 072	4.50	Total Collective Inv		2,487,974	5.69
	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,000,876	4.58	Securities portfolio	at market value	40,510,925	92.74
	-	3,001,151	6.87	Other Net Assets		3,172,074	7.26
				Total Net Assets (E		43,682,999	100.00
				Total Not / 105615 (L	-	10,002,000	100.00

### continued

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation El
ioiuiiig	2000mption	oounto purty	2011	riolaling	200011111111111111111111111111111111111	oounto party	
<b>5</b> 00 4	Austria		450		Denmark continued		
5,291	Erste Group Bank AG	Goldman Sachs	158	(1,939)	Jyske Bank A/S	Barclays Bank	(2
	OMV AG	Goldman Sachs	1,500	(9,968)	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Barclays Bank	11,2
	OMV AG	HSBC	423	(2,546)	Orsted A/S '144A'	Barclays Bank	1,2
1,648	Raiffeisen Bank International AG	Barclays Bank	(1.962)	(1,243)	OW Bunker A/S*	Goldman Sachs	13,8
14 466	Raiffeisen Bank	barciays barik	(1,862)	(7,501)	Pandora A/S	Barclays Bank	7,7
14,466	International AG	Goldman Sachs	(16,057)	(449)	Rockwool International A/S 'B'	Paralova Pank	5,8
1,754	Raiffeisen Bank	Columnan Cachs	(10,037)	1,451	Royal Unibrew A/S	Barclays Bank Barclays Bank	(3,4
1,704	International AG	HSBC	(2,473)	5,061	Royal Unibrew A/S	Goldman Sachs	(9,3
2,328	Raiffeisen Bank	ПОВО	(2,470)	260	Royal Unibrew A/S	JP Morgan	(9,3
_,0_0	International AG	JP Morgan	(2,331)	73	Royal Unibrew A/S	Citibank	(2
74	voestalpine AG	Goldman Sachs	(163)	1,903	SimCorp A/S	Barclays Bank	(6,1
1,304	voestalpine AG	Barclays Bank	(757)	1,883	SimCorp A/S	Goldman Sachs	4,7
2,018	voestalpine AG	JP Morgan	(3,331)	1,830	SimCorp A/S	HSBC	6,8
7,372	Wienerberger AG	Goldman Sachs	(9,289)	3,140	Tryg A/S	Barclays Bank	-,-
	· ·		(34,182)	15,849	Tryg A/S	Goldman Sachs	(5
			(34,102)	,	,,		46,6
	Belgium						
(4,007)	•	Goldman Sachs	7,318		Finland		
(5,742)		HSBC	6,964	2,253	Cargotec Oyj 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(5,4
(672)	Anheuser-Busch			500	Cargotec Oyj 'B'	JP Morgan	(5
	InBev SA/NV	Goldman Sachs	1,787	845	Cargotec Oyj 'B'	HSBC	(2,1
. , ,	Argenx SE	JP Morgan	7,491	185	Cargotec Oyj 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(2
6,306	bpost SA	Barclays Bank	(1,652)	(17,404)	Fortum OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(2,8
10,809	bpost SA	Goldman Sachs	(12,322)	(23,106)	Fortum OYJ	JP Morgan	(11,6
12,613	bpost SA	HSBC	(18,693)	(7,287)	Fortum OYJ	HSBC	(2,7
312	bpost SA	JP Morgan	(462)	(10,996)	Huhtamaki OYJ	JP Morgan	5,5
	Cofinimmo SA (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(546)	582	Metso OYJ	Goldman Sachs	3)
. ,	Euronav NV	Barclays Bank	44	357	Metso OYJ	HSBC	(9)
. , ,	Euronav NV	Goldman Sachs	39,818	1,025	Neste Oyj	Barclays Bank	(1,0
	Euronav NV	HSBC	26,759	2,936	Neste Oyj	Goldman Sachs	9
16,350	KBC Group NV	Goldman Sachs	(24,198)	(43,271)	Nokia OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(1,6
	Melexis NV	Goldman Sachs	1,565	(19,833)	Nokia OYJ	JP Morgan	(7
	Melexis NV	JP Morgan	940	3,151	Sampo Oyj 'A'	Barclays Bank	(1,0
	Proximus SADP	Goldman Sachs	(21,945)	8,769	Sampo Oyj 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(5,5
. , ,	Proximus SADP Proximus SADP	Barclays Bank HSBC	(804) (19,550)	3,886	Sampo Oyj 'A'	HSBC	(1,3
593	Solvay SA	Barclays Bank	(1,542)	1,458 1,286	Sampo Oyj 'A'	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(1,0
11,578	Solvay SA	Goldman Sachs	(70,857)	573	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Citibank	(1,
514	Solvay SA	JP Morgan	(5,633)	9,826	UPM-Kymmene OYJ Valmet OYJ		(17,8 (17,8
1,009	Solvay SA	HSBC	(8,952)	6,039	Valmet OYJ	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	(17,6
560	Telenet Group Holding NV	Barclays Bank	161	11,902	Valmet OYJ	JP Morgan	(25,
409	Telenet Group Holding NV	JP Morgan	(9)	4,420	Valmet OYJ	Citibank	(9,1
1,481	Telenet Group Holding NV	HSBC	419	· /	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Goldman Sachs	5,
310	UCB SA	Barclays Bank	51	(12,152)	· ·	HSBC	7,
	Umicore SA	Goldman Sachs	7,001		Wartsila OYJ Abp	JP Morgan	9,
(0, 100)		30.44	(86,847)	(12,502)	Waltona OTOTIOP	or worgan	(79,
							(70,
	Denmark		_		France		
	Ambu A/S 'B'	Barclays Bank	5,042	(22,176)	Air France-KLM	Goldman Sachs	8,
105	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	HSBC	(837)	518	Air Liquide SA	Barclays Bank	(1,
2,351	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Goldman Sachs	189	2,497	Air Liquide SA	Goldman Sachs	(9,
574	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	HSBC	(238)	791	Air Liquide SA	JP Morgan	(2,4
769	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	HSBC	(2,254)	2,130	Air Liquide SA	HSBC	(8,
229	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Citibank	(187)	(12,530)	Alstom SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,
(15,805)	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Barclays Bank	37,091		Alstom SA	HSBC	(1,0
	Dfds A/S	Barclays Bank	8,116	107	Alten SA	Barclays Bank	((
2,577	DSV A/S DSV A/S	Goldman Sachs	1,794	427	Alten SA	JP Morgan	(1,2
2,143		JP Morgan	(1,144) 530	2	Alten SA	Morgan Stanley	/6
796 3,644	DSV A/S FLSmidth & Co A/S	HSBC Goldman Sachs	530 (9,612)	376	Alten SA	Goldman Sachs	(8
3,644 858	FLSmidth & Co A/S	HSBC	, , ,	3,427	Altran Technologies SA	JP Morgan	(3)
408	FLSmidth & Co A/S	JP Morgan	(1,712) (1,989)	1,198	Amundi SA '144A'	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(3,2
1,248	GN Store Nord A/S	Goldman Sachs	(1,537)	3,123 (589)	Amundi SA '144A' Atos SE		(6,6 3,0
4,052	GN Store Nord A/S	JP Morgan	(1,245)	(5,990)	Atos SE	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	3,0 11,9
521	H Lundbeck A/S	Barclays Bank	(488)	(4,363)	Atos SE	HSBC	7,
891	H Lundbeck A/S	Citibank	(835)	2,328	AXA SA	HSBC	(
1,578	H Lundbeck A/S	HSBC	(528)	3,799	AXA SA	JP Morgan	(1,
965	H Lundbeck A/S	JP Morgan	(64)	(2,344)	BioMerieux	HSBC	(1,
4,183	ISS A/S	Goldman Sachs	(14,535)		BioMerieux	Barclays Bank	8

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

### continued

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	France continued				France continued		
(6,554)	BioMerieux	Goldman Sachs	5,433	2,133	Faurecia SA	Goldman Sachs	(7,680)
834	BNP Paribas SA	HSBC	(2,896)	230	Faurecia SA	Morgan Stanley	(909)
	Bollore SA	Barclays Bank	1,378	349	Faurecia SA	Citibank	(1,379)
	Bollore SA Bollore SA	Goldman Sachs HSBC	8,086 20,881	1,005 2,614	Faurecia SA Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(4,304) 2,614
9,424	Bouygues SA	Barclays Bank	(8,189)	2,014	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	JP Morgan	2,014
14,322	Bouygues SA Bouygues SA	Goldman Sachs	(11,526)	(6,009)	Gecina SA (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	47,471
252	Bouygues SA	Morgan Stanley	(265)	(103)	Gecina SA (Reit)	Barclays Bank	463
8,590	Bouygues SA	JP Morgan	(12,004)	(1,670)	Gecina SA (Reit)	HSBC	10,158
800	Bouygues SA	Citibank	(840)	(57,891)	Getlink SE	Goldman Sachs	21,999
3,664	Bouygues SA	HSBC	(5,690)	31	Hermes International	Goldman Sachs	(694)
10,508	Capgemini SE	Goldman Sachs	(34,940)	257	Hermes International	JP Morgan	(6,843)
1,577	Capgemini SE	HSBC	(11,019)	(1,144)	ICADE (Reit)	Barclays Bank	1,258
(8,522)	Carrefour SA	Barclays Bank	1,917	(4,920)	ICADE (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	2,601
(21,676)	Carrefour SA	Goldman Sachs	16,690	(1,941)	ICADE (Reit)	HSBC	1,074
(2,903)	Carrefour SA	HSBC	2,264	(2,189)	Iliad SA	Goldman Sachs	6,243
(3,666)	Casino Guichard			(3,761)	Iliad SA	HSBC	3,058
	Perrachon SA	JP Morgan	(440)	3,237	Imerys SA	Barclays Bank	(30,187)
2,565	Cie Generale des			1,542	Imerys SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,934)
	Etablissements			9,412	Imerys SA	HSBC	(21,459)
	Michelin SCA	Goldman Sachs	(23,095)	1,969	Imerys SA	JP Morgan	(4,489)
74	Cie Generale des			(833)	Ingenico Group SA	Goldman Sachs	1,033
	Etablissements			2,711	Ipsen SA	Goldman Sachs	(8,675)
	Michelin SCA	Morgan Stanley	(119)	376	Kering SA	Barclays Bank	(3,731)
2,710	Cie Generale des			1,249	Kering SA	Goldman Sachs	(25,283)
	Etablissements		(40.705)	(48,372)	Klepierre SA (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	47,405
705	Michelin SCA	Barclays Bank	(10,705)	(15,684)	Klepierre SA (Reit)	HSBC	14,458
705	Cie Generale des			(5,078)	Klepierre SA (Reit)	Barclays Bank	1,306
	Etablissements Michelin SCA	ID Morgan	(F.021)	7,508 4,856	L'Oreal SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,505)
400		JP Morgan	(5,031)	· /	Lagardere SCA	Barclays Bank	1,159
492	Cie Generale des Etablissements			16,059 735	Lagardere SCA Lagardere SCA	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(7,066) 147
	Michelin SCA	HSBC	(3,157)	8,260	Lagardere SCA	HSBC	(13,646)
(1.663)	Cie Plastic Omnium SA	Goldman Sachs	4,573	7,030	Lagardere SCA	JP Morgan	(12,643)
	Cie Plastic Omnium SA	HSBC	6,033	(19,921)	Legrand SA	Goldman Sachs	25,743
. , ,	CNP Assurances	Goldman Sachs	19,147	(3,627)	Legrand SA	HSBC	3,858
. , ,	CNP Assurances	HSBC	15,355	(852)	Nexans SA	Morgan Stanley	2,019
. , ,	Covivio (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(686)	(10,418)	Nexans SA	Goldman Sachs	35,109
	Danone SA	Barclays Bank	677	6,344	Nexity SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,879)
	Danone SA	Goldman Sachs	(14,089)	1,373	Nexity SA	Barclays Bank	(1,318)
` 22	Dassault Aviation SA	Barclays Bank	(528)	3,557	Nexity SA	HSBC <sup>°</sup>	(3,825)
227	Dassault Aviation SA	Goldman Sachs	(26,789)	2,790	Nexity SA	JP Morgan	(1,636)
1,313	Dassault Systemes SE	Barclays Bank	(10,504)	(3,049)	Orpea	Goldman Sachs	(1,829)
6,819	Dassault Systemes SE	Goldman Sachs	(10,979)	(3,865)	Pernod Ricard SA	Goldman Sachs	16,872
3,075	Dassault Systemes SE	HSBC	(12,418)	(556)	Pernod Ricard SA	HSBC	2,211
2,920	Dassault Systemes SE	JP Morgan	(11,172)	249	Publicis Groupe SA	Barclays Bank	(486)
11,012	Edenred	Goldman Sachs	(2,937)	84	Publicis Groupe SA	Goldman Sachs	(62)
2,059	Edenred	Barclays Bank	(577)	1,864	Publicis Groupe SA	HSBC	(2,602)
1,177	Edenred	Citibank	62	1,212	Remy Cointreau SA	Barclays Bank	1,818
405	Edenred	HSBC	(108)	1,728	Remy Cointreau SA	Goldman Sachs	9,331
7,811	Edenred	JP Morgan	(5,037)	843	Remy Cointreau SA	JP Morgan	1,686
13,566	Eiffage SA	Goldman Sachs	(69,039)	2,607	Rexel SA	Barclays Bank	(1,295)
767	Eiffage SA	Barclays Bank	(630)	44,677	Rexel SA	Goldman Sachs	(44,691)
	Electricite de France SA	Goldman Sachs	11,449	25,573	Rexel SA	HSBC ID Margan	(32,172)
(10,905)		HSBC Baralaya Barak	1,193	17,637	Rexel SA	JP Morgan	(4,307)
3,110 365	Elior Group SA '144A'	Barclays Bank Citibank	46 (120)	425 11 336	Rubis SCA	Barclays Bank	(1,216)
365 4,859	Elior Group SA '144A' Elior Group SA '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(120) (2,583)	11,336 8,509	Rubis SCA Rubis SCA	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(28,739)
4,859 12,034	Elior Group SA 144A Elior Group SA 144A	HSBC	* ' '	1,314	Rubis SCA Rubis SCA	JP Morgan	(30,053)
1,414	Elior Group SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(7,526) 108	2,590	Safran SA	Goldman Sachs	(4,652) (13,633)
	Elis SA	Barclays Bank	108	(23,176)	Sanofi	Goldman Sachs	(13,633) 45,021
(17,664)		Goldman Sachs	1,697	(1,973)	Sanofi	HSBC	4,695
(40,533)		HSBC	36,995	948	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Barclays Bank	(2,318)
22,919	Engie SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,259)	2,746	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Goldman Sachs	(5,077)
3,390	Engie SA	Citibank	(942)	717	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	HSBC	(3,077)
13,544	Engie SA	HSBC	(3,309)	285	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	JP Morgan	(218)
886	Eramet	Goldman Sachs	(2,268)	(5,567)	Schneider Electric SE	Goldman Sachs	
		HSBC	(1,066)	4,468	SCOR SE	Goldman Sachs	1,608
	Framer			, <del>,,,,</del> ,,			1,000
151	Eramet Essilorl uxottica SA			53	SCOR SE	Citibank	(1)
151 (712)	EssilorLuxottica SA	Goldman Sachs	4,308	53 3.770	SCOR SE SES SA	Citibank HSBC	(1) (901)
151 (712)				53 3,770 6,622	SCOR SE SES SA SES SA	Citibank HSBC Goldman Sachs	(1) (901) (1,006)

### continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	France continued				Germany continued		
(513)	Societe BIC SA	Barclays Bank	2,950	(30,606)	Deutsche Bank AG	Barclays Bank	6,957
	Societe BIC SA	Goldman Sachs	16,328	(8,582)	Deutsche Bank AG	HSBC	5,109
,	Societe BIC SA	HSBC	26,809	15,002	Deutsche EuroShop AG	Goldman Sachs	(2,700)
325	Soitec	Barclays Bank	(1,755)	1,509	Deutsche EuroShop AG	Barclays Bank	(1,207)
195	Soitec	JP Morgan	(241)	3,390	Deutsche EuroShop AG	Citibank	(2,712)
796	Sopra Steria Group	Goldman Sachs	(4,856)	693	Deutsche EuroShop AG	HSBC	_
2,077	Sopra Steria Group	HSBC	(8,723)	2,071	Deutsche EuroShop AG	JP Morgan	(452)
314	Sopra Steria Group	JP Morgan	(1,352)	(10,840)	Deutsche Lufthansa AG	Goldman Sachs	10,406
711 572	SPIE SA SPIE SA	Barclays Bank Citibank	(1,251)	(1,253)	Deutsche Lufthansa AG Deutsche Pfandbriefbank	Barclays Bank	545
	Suez	Goldman Sachs	(286) 5,265	11,719	AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	1,172
(6,252)	Suez	HSBC	3,344	4,385	Deutsche Pfandbriefbank	Coldinari Cacris	1,172
2,790	Teleperformance	Goldman Sachs	8,091	.,555	AG '144A'	JP Morgan	395
13,116	Television Française 1	Barclays Bank	(919)	3,019	Deutsche Post AG	Goldman Sachs	(5,183)
13,592	Television Française 1	JP Morgan	(1,857)	2,229	Deutsche Post AG	JP Morgan	(3,588)
( , ,	Thales SA	Goldman Sachs	4,488	1,679	Deutsche Telekom AG	JP Morgan	(106)
3,993	Total SA	Goldman Sachs	(3,874)	16,648	Deutsche Wohnen SE	Goldman Sachs	(8,045)
2,596 3,500	Ubisoft Entertainment SA Ubisoft Entertainment SA	Barclays Bank	1,973	3,862 1,990	Deutsche Wohnen SE Deutsche Wohnen SE	JP Morgan Barclays Bank	(275) (542)
	Valeo SA	Goldman Sachs Barclays Bank	(33,390) 1,267	739	Deutsche Wohnen SE	HSBC	110
	Valeo SA	Goldman Sachs	60,245	5,372	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	Goldman Sachs	(32,071)
	Vinci SA	Goldman Sachs	1,442	93	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	JP Morgan	(443)
3,447	Vivendi SA	Barclays Bank	(1,689)	940	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	HSBC	(4,975)
35,395	Vivendi SA	Goldman Sachs	12,909	7,115	Duerr AG	Barclays Bank	(12,109)
2,494	Worldline SA/France '144A'	Goldman Sachs	4,283	3,081	Duerr AG	Goldman Sachs	(7,306)
68	Worldline SA/France '144A'	Barclays Bank	78	891	Duerr AG	Citibank	(1,496)
			(102,467)	5,485	Duerr AG	HSBC	(11,717)
				1,981	Duerr AG E.ON SE	JP Morgan Barclays Bank	(9,797) 1,687
	Germany				E.ON SE	Goldman Sachs	679
587	1&1 Drillisch AG	Goldman Sachs	(483)	6,205	Evonik Industries AG	HSBC	(1,646)
858	1&1 Drillisch AG	JP Morgan	(279)	297	Evotec SE	Barclays Bank	(551)
(415) (785)	adidas AG adidas AG	HSBC Goldman Sachs	(894) 3,558	2,701	Fraport AG Frankfurt Airport	•	
	AIXTRON SE	Goldman Sachs	58,987		Services Worldwide	Goldman Sachs	(7,166)
5,296	Allianz SE	Goldman Sachs	(21,263)	2,935	Fresenius Medical Care AG		(0.500)
1,810	alstria office (Reit)	Barclays Bank	(507)	4.000	& Co KGaA	Barclays Bank	(9,580)
66,798	alstria office (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(4,676)	4,638	Fresenius Medical Care AG & Co KGaA	Goldman Sachs	(17,833)
1,087	alstria office (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(304)	781	Fresenius Medical Care AG	Columnan Cachs	(17,000)
14,353	alstria office (Reit)	HSBC	(1,043)		& Co KGaA	JP Morgan	(2,465)
19,600 2,585	alstria office (Reit) alstria office (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,613) (724)	1,177	Fresenius Medical Care AG	Ü	,
1,902	Aurubis AG	Goldman Sachs	(874)		& Co KGaA	HSBC	(3,099)
,		Goldman Sachs	28,923	5,188	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Goldman Sachs	(20,104)
	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG	Goldman Sachs	15,312		. ,	Goldman Sachs	2,421
(395)	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG	Barclays Bank	960	, , ,	Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref) Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref)	HSBC Barclays Bank	294 791
	Bechtle AG	HSBC	(23,817)	(573)	GEA Group AG	Barclays Bank	899
(3,367)	Bechtle AG	Barclays Bank	26,431	(17,667)	GEA Group AG	Goldman Sachs	7,780
(11,002) (2,814)	Bechtle AG Beiersdorf AG	Goldman Sachs	46,758 (2,175)	(1,026)	GEA Group AG	HSBC	503
	Beiersdorf AG	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	(43,333)	21	Gerresheimer AG	HSBC	(24)
(698)	Beiersdorf AG	HSBC	(1,927)	(4,393)	Hannover Rueck SE	Goldman Sachs	11,879
4,030	Brenntag AG	Barclays Bank	(16,120)	(706)	Hannover Rueck SE	HSBC	1,177
5,793	Brenntag AG	Goldman Sachs	(20,276)	10,367 5,293	HeidelbergCement AG HeidelbergCement AG	Goldman Sachs Barclays Bank	(31,848) (6,732)
193	Brenntag AG	Morgan Stanley	(772)	2,219	HeidelbergCement AG	JP Morgan	(4,790)
68	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	Goldman Sachs	(189)	248	Hella GmbH & Co KGaA	Barclays Bank	(218)
84	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	JP Morgan	(399)	(13,234)	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	HSBC	62,227
(524) (36,689)	Ceconomy AG Ceconomy AG	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	352 19,705	(723)	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Barclays Bank	1,099
(6,356)	Ceconomy AG	JP Morgan	4,634	3,427	Hochtief AG	Barclays Bank	(23,245)
(61,344)	Commerzbank AG	Goldman Sachs	70,656	6,907	Hochtief AG	Goldman Sachs	(57,113)
(2,824)	Commerzbank AG	HSBC	2,768	1,038	Hochtief AG	HSBC ID Margan	(11,778)
1,234	CompuGroup Medical SE	Goldman Sachs	(1,002)	4,141 4,251	Hochtief AG Hugo Boss AG	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(43,628) (23,205)
184	CompuGroup Medical SE	JP Morgan	(240)	1,640	Hugo Boss AG	HSBC	(9,599)
774	CompuGroup Medical SE	Barclays Bank	(818)	1,717	Hugo Boss AG	Barclays Bank	(6,868)
, ,	Continental AG	Goldman Sachs	2,482	(13,181)	Infineon Technologies AG	Goldman Sachs	17,871
(2,359) 1,722	Covestro AG '144A' CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA	HSBC Barclays Bank	14,036 (8,610)	(434)	Infineon Technologies AG	HSBC	94
1,576	CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA		(8,573)	2,242	Jungheinrich AG (Pref)	Barclays Bank	(3,363)
(36,784)	Daimler AG	Goldman Sachs	296,192	1,428	Jungheinrich AG (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(2,815)
(4,218)	Delivery Hero SE	HSBC	15,402	2,134	Jungheinrich AG (Pref)	Citibank HSBC	(3,201)
(1,470)	Delivery Hero SE	Goldman Sachs	4,063	3,758	Jungheinrich AG (Pref)	IIODO	(8,577)
(.,)	. <b>,</b> <del></del>		-,				

### continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			J			
	Germany continued		(40.400)		Germany continued		(222)
3,564	Jungheinrich AG (Pref)	JP Morgan	(10,493)	6,381	TLG Immobilien AG	JP Morgan	(392)
275	KION Group AG	Citibank	(610)		United Internet AG	Goldman Sachs	772
1,043	KION Group AG	JP Morgan	(2,344)		United Internet AG	HSBC	333
(1,781)	Knorr-Bremse AG	Goldman Sachs	2,954		Volkswagen AG (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	10,211
1,267	LEG Immobilien AG	Barclays Bank	(4,084)	(1,195)		Barclays Bank	5,318
6,763	LEG Immobilien AG	Goldman Sachs	(26,972)		Volkswagen AG (Pref)	HSBC	4,879
25	LEG Immobilien AG	Citibank	(76)	(1,494)		JP Morgan	618
4,823	LEG Immobilien AG	HSBC	10,852	, ,	Wacker Chemie AG	Barclays Bank	161
3,428	LEG Immobilien AG	JP Morgan	7,713		Zalando SE '144A'	Goldman Sachs	43,680
(1,292)		HSBC	212	(2,091)	Zalando SE '144A'	JP Morgan	3,697
(4,034)		Goldman Sachs	1,224				180,336
535	MTU Aero Engines AG	Barclays Bank	74				
(8,634)	Muenchener				Ireland		
	Rueckversicherungs-			25,115	AIB Group Plc	HSBC	(2,365)
	Gesellschaft AG in	Goldman Sachs	2 000	2,849	Bank of Ireland Group Plc	Citibank	(835)
(074)	Muenchen	Goldman Sachs	3,900	13,872	Bank of Ireland Group Plc	HSBC	(28)
(974)	Muenchener			61,962	Bank of Ireland Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,467)
	Rueckversicherungs- Gesellschaft AG in			(6,848)	Flutter Entertainment Plc	Goldman Sachs	22,274
		Darolova Dank	2,792	(890)	Flutter Entertainment Plc	Barclays Bank	1,709
(150)	Muenchen	Barclays Bank	2,792	(114,611)	Ryanair Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	34,019
(136)	Muenchener			(17,725)	Ryanair Holdings Plc	Barclays Bank	4,001
	Rueckversicherungs- Gesellschaft AG in			4,203	Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(541)
	Muenchen	HSBC	(256)	1,503	Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	JP Morgan	(382)
1,878	Nemetschek SE	Goldman Sachs	(356) (16,588)				56,385
336	Nemetschek SE	HSBC	(3,623)				
1,109	Nemetschek SE	Barclays Bank	(8,055)		Italy		
207	Nemetschek SE	Citibank	* ' '	38,700	Anima Holding SpA	Barclays Bank	(5,418)
1,481	Nemetschek SE	JP Morgan	(1,916) (9,310)	72,552	Anima Holding SpA	Goldman Sachs	(22,346)
777	Norma Group SE	Barclays Bank	(389)	48,779	Anima Holding SpA	HSBC	(30,926)
505	Norma Group SE	Citibank	(138)	36,533	Anima Holding SpA	JP Morgan	(23,162)
422	Norma Group SE	HSBC	(249)	(6,233)	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Goldman Sachs	8,259
2,087	Norma Group SE	JP Morgan	(13,190)	(9,893)	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Barclays Bank	6,233
1,239	OSRAM Licht AG	Barclays Bank	(13,190)	(15,857)	Atlantia SpA	HSBC	16,677
565	OSRAM Licht AG	JP Morgan	(293)	(23,147)	Atlantia SpA	Goldman Sachs	9,388
(23,184)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Goldman Sachs	12,429	(1,740)		Barclays Bank	226
1,899	QIAGEN NV	Barclays Bank	(1,303)	(3,792)	Banca Generali SpA	Goldman Sachs	7,129
1,897	QIAGEN NV	JP Morgan	2,313	(4,387)	Banca Generali SpA	HSBC	8,837
327	QIAGEN NV	Morgan Stanley	(198)	(1,277)	Banca Generali SpA	Barclays Bank	1,532
1,950	QIAGEN NV	Goldman Sachs	994	(2,510)	Banca Mediolanum SpA	Goldman Sachs	439
99	Rational AG	Barclays Bank	(1,832)	(239,253)	Banco BPM SpA	Goldman Sachs	12,920
(160)	Rheinmetall AG	Goldman Sachs	1,330	(13,418)	•	Morgan Stanley	396
(41,346)	RWE AG	Goldman Sachs	42,982	(78,698)	BPER Banca	Goldman Sachs	37,696
(11,682)		HSBC	14,207		BPER Banca	Barclays Bank	1,662
1,022	S&T AG	Barclays Bank	(981)		BPER Banca	HSBC	6.107
203	S&T AG	HSBC	(231)	(5,044)	Buzzi Unicem SpA	Goldman Sachs	7,616
2,625	S&T AG	Goldman Sachs	(1,390)	4,189	CNH Industrial NV	Goldman Sachs	(2,111)
7,968	Salzgitter AG	Goldman Sachs	(22,390)	1,492	CNH Industrial NV	JP Morgan	(1,743)
(5,838)	SAP SE	HSBC	3,736	37,146	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	Goldman Sachs	(13,537)
62	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Barclays Bank	(304)	821	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	HSBC	(373)
520	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	(1,118)	19,146	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	JP Morgan	(6,964)
347	Sartorius AG (Pref)	HSBC	(1,038)	(3,735)	DiaSorin SpA	Goldman Sachs	18,299
(589)	Siltronic AG	Barclays Bank	1,964	(319)	DiaSorin SpA	Barclays Bank	1,536
(12)		JP Morgan	110	(2,302)	DiaSorin SpA	HSBC	13,282
25,673	Software AG	Goldman Sachs	(46,885)	3,912	Eni SpA	Goldman Sachs	(2,137)
1,734	Software AG	HSBC	(3,239)	195	Eni SpA	HSBC	(98)
5,864	Software AG	Barclays Bank	(10,531)	2,474	Eni SpA	Barclays Bank	(2,162)
3,717	Software AG	JP Morgan	(6,238)	669	Ferrari NV	Barclays Bank	(1,238)
(419)	Symrise AG	Goldman Sachs	(0,236)	4,380	Ferrari NV	Goldman Sachs	(7,423)
35,944	TAG Immobilien AG	Goldman Sachs	13,659	(2,428)		Goldman Sachs	1,173
13,939	TAG Immobilien AG	Barclays Bank	3,624	(16,180)	Fincantieri SpA	Goldman Sachs	278
12,113	TAG Immobilien AG	HSBC	13,930	2,671	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA		(2,290)
5,402	TAG Immobilien AG		6,212	413	Freni Brembo SpA	Citibank	(73)
	Telefonica Deutschland	JP Morgan	0,212	904	Freni Brembo SpA	JP Morgan	(135)
206,801		Goldman Sachs	(60 AEA)	41,524	Hera SpA	Goldman Sachs	(1,329)
(40.003)	Holding AG		(62,454)	6,461	Interpump Group SpA	Goldman Sachs	(11,888)
	thyssenkrupp AG	Goldman Sachs	36,658 6.752				
(6,368)	thyssenkrupp AG	HSBC Baralaya Bank	6,752	11,362	Interpump Group SpA	JP Morgan	(71,353)
7,238	TLG Immobilien AG	Barclays Bank	1,809	16,243	Interpump Group SpA Interpump Group SpA	HSBC Barolaye Bank	(102,006)
8,481	TLG Immobilien AG TLG Immobilien AG	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(762) (854)	14,297 1,070	Interpump Group SpA Interpump Group SpA	Barclays Bank Citibank	(22,303) (1,669)
9,465			(854)	1.070	IIIIGIDUIIID GIUUD SDA	OILIDALIK	(1.009)

### continued

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation EL
lolullig	Description	Counterparty	LUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	
	Italy continued				Netherlands continued		
410,655)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	Goldman Sachs	125,619	3,545	BE Semiconductor		
122,293	Iren SpA	Goldman Sachs	2,935	(400)	Industries NV	Goldman Sachs	(11,2
9,509	Italgas SpA	Goldman Sachs	(247)	(490)	Boskalis Westminster	JP Morgan	1,7
(11,087)	Juventus Football Club SpA	JP Morgan	(552)	(179)		HSBC	2
(68,304)	Juventus Football Club SpA	HSBC	(14,028)	(6,088)	Galapagos NV Heineken NV	Goldman Sachs	(3,7
10,791 13,366	Leonardo SpA	HSBC Paralaya Pank	1,014 (4,544)	(2,518) 1,341	IMCD NV	Goldman Sachs HSBC	8,4 1,2
15,019	Leonardo SpA Leonardo SpA	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	(4,344)	130,038	ING Groep NV	Goldman Sachs	(57,4
10,712	Leonardo SpA	JP Morgan	1,007	6,584	ING Groep NV	JP Morgan	(7,2
7,294	Mediobanca Banca di	or worgan	1,007	20,517	ING Groep NV	HSBC	(22,6
7,201	Credito Finanziario SpA	Goldman Sachs	(3,326)	(2,675)	Koninklijke Ahold Delhaize NV	Barclays Bank	4
8,931	Moncler SpA	Barclays Bank	(26,525)	(18,353)	Koninklijke Ahold Delhaize NV	Goldman Sachs	15,4
15,697	Moncler SpA	Goldman Sachs	(45,477)	5,640	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Goldman Sachs	(3,8
9,606	Moncler SpA	JP Morgan	(29,394)	2,204	Koninklijke Vopak NV	HSBC	(2,9
5,431	Moncler SpA	HSBC	(16,619)	3,590	Koninklijke Vopak NV	JP Morgan	(4,8
2,824	Nexi SpA '144A'	Barclays Bank	(397)	2,075	NN Group NV	Barclays Bank	(3,6
22,981	Piaggio & C SpA	Morgan Stanley	3,493	27,355	NN Group NV	Goldman Sachs	(69,8
6,389	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	JP Morgan	(154)	5,523	NN Group NV	HSBC	(9,5
4,819	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	Barclays Bank	(519)	(2,836)	OCI NV	HSBC	1,2
27,859	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(10,776)		OCI NV	Goldman Sachs	10,9
7,006	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	HSBC	(3,181)		RELX Plc	Goldman Sachs	(23,4
14,421	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	JP Morgan	(3,809)	(24,646)		HSBC	(12,6
	Prysmian SpA	Goldman Sachs	79,906	(24,366)	SBM Offshore NV	Goldman Sachs	28,7
	Prysmian SpA	Barclays Bank	14,893	(12,454)		HSBC	14,
	Prysmian SpA	HSBC	84,055	( , /	SBM Offshore NV	Barclays Bank	2,2
2,573	Recordati SpA	Barclays Bank	334	(1,260)	Takeaway.com NV '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,
4,426	Recordati SpA	Goldman Sachs	6,550	(712)	,	HSBC	(40.
2,317 6,672	Recordati SpA	HSBC HSBC	788 (021)	3,144	TomTom NV Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield	HSBC	(16,
18,063	Saipem SpA Saipem SpA	Goldman Sachs	(921) (5,796)	(744)	(Reit)	Paralova Pank	3,9
16,304	Saipem SpA	JP Morgan	(3,953)	(4.638)	Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield	Barclays Bank	3,
5,302	Saipem SpA	Citibank	(1,675)	(4,036)	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	41,7
	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	Morgan Stanley	4,436	1,371	Unilever NV	Goldman Sachs	41,1
	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	HSBC	1,572	4,545	Unilever NV	JP Morgan	2,4
	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	Citibank	1,058	2,776	Unilever NV	Barclays Bank	2,-
(10 001)	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	JP Morgan	8,518	277	Unilever NV	Morgan Stanley	(2
110,583	Saras SpA	Goldman Sachs	(21,232)	225	Unilever NV	Citibank	(*
	Snam SpA	Goldman Sachs	(187)	1,207	Unilever NV	HSBC	`;
3,198	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Citibank	3	(204)		Goldman Sachs	,
53,572	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Morgan Stanley	61	(==-,			
	Tenaris SA	Goldman Sachs	22,312				(195,
(2,726)		Barclays Bank	1,553		Nomeon		
(564)	Tenaris SA	HSBC	536	7,733	Norway Aker BP ASA	Barclays Bank	(27
(99,741)	Terna Rete Elettrica			1,749	Aker BP ASA	HSBC	(27, (5,
	Nazionale SpA	Goldman Sachs	24,641	7,885	Aker BP ASA	JP Morgan	
15,219	UniCredit SpA	Barclays Bank	(1,796)	(15,837)	Bakkafrost P/F	Barclays Bank	(24,
13,471	UniCredit SpA	Goldman Sachs	(2,731)	8,549	DNB ASA	JP Morgan	(5,
00,664)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Goldman Sachs	22,549	40,909	DNB ASA	Goldman Sachs	(18,
(2,328)	UnipolSai Assicurazioni SpA	Goldman Sachs	610	(80,366)	DNO ASA	Barclays Bank	14,
(37,254)	UnipolSai Assicurazioni SpA	Morgan Stanley	4,210	89,334	Equinor ASA	Goldman Sachs	(66,
			41,725	(13,163)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	Barclays Bank	4,
				(55,575)	Mowi ASA	Barclays Bank	17,
	Netherlands			(83,870)	Orkla ASA	Barclays Bank	2,
(3,979)	Aalberts NV	Goldman Sachs	8,356	7,159	Salmar ASA	JP Morgan	4,
18	Adyen NV '144A'	Barclays Bank	155	4,929	Salmar ASA	HSBC	3,
373	Adyen NV '144A'	JP Morgan	22,798	12,112	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	13,
20,673	Aegon NV	Barclays Bank	(2,563)	6,469	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Barclays Bank	2,
66,937	Aegon NV	Goldman Sachs	(9,158)	8,475	Schibsted ASA 'A'	HSBC <sup>°</sup>	ĺ
(1,156)		Barclays Bank	2,428	3,294	Schibsted ASA 'A'	JP Morgan	
(3,517)	Akzo Nobel NV	HSBC	1,157	23,984	Storebrand ASA	Barclays Bank	(9,
(33,660)	Altice Europe NV	HSBC	1,802	189,794	Storebrand ASA	Goldman Sachs	(64,
(92,663)	•	JP Morgan	7,515	10,495	Storebrand ASA	HSBC	(6,
3,212	APERAM SA	Barclays Bank	(3,726)	36,904	Storebrand ASA	JP Morgan	(12,
9,474	APERAM SA	Goldman Sachs	(21,461)	33,254	Subsea 7 SA	Goldman Sachs	(32,
1,317	APERAM SA	Citibank	(1,398)	7,537	Subsea 7 SA	JP Morgan	(1,
2,855	APERAM SA	HSBC	(11,706)	23,026	TGS NOPEC Geophysical		
1,076	APERAM SA	JP Morgan	(2,914)		Co ASA	Goldman Sachs	(48,
3,670	ArcelorMittal	JP Morgan	(5,798)	7,426	TGS NOPEC Geophysical		
17,748	ASR Nederland NV	Goldman Sachs	(38,336)		Co ASA	HSBC	(1,
6,048	ASR Nederland NV	HSBC	(13,706)	(31,809)	Yara International ASA	Barclays Bank	13,
3,984	ASR Nederland NV	Barclays Bank	(7,813)	(12,366)	Yara International ASA	Citibank	5,
461	ASR Nederland NV	JP Morgan	(887)	I .			(246,

### continued

Holding   Description   Counterparty   EUR   Holding   Description   Counterparty   EUR   Holding   Description   Counterparty   EUR   EUR   Counterparty   EUR   Counterparty   EUR   Counterparty   C		ior difference as at 51						
Holding   Description   Counterparty   EUR   Holding   Description   Counterparty   EUR				Net unrealised appreciation/				Net unrealised appreciation/
(152.362) Banco Comercial (152.362) Banco Co	11.1.0	B d. C	0	· · · /	H. L.P.	Baradada.	0	
(1925)   Barrico Comercial   Fision   Continues   A   Fision   Continues	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
Portugues SA		Portugal				Spain continued		
225.110   Bance Comercial Profugues SA   Goldman Sachs   20   17.747   Gaip Energia SGPES A   18.80°   17.448   17.749   18.80°   17.749   18.80°   17.749   18.80°   17.749   17.770   18.80°   18.80°   17.749   17.770   18.80°   18.80°   17.749   17.770   18.80°   18.80°   17.749   17.770   18.80°   18.80°   17.749   17.770   18.80°	(152,362)			(500)	, -			
Portugues SA   Godinan Sachs   29   ISBIG   1748   Codinan Sachs   29   ISBIG   1748   Codinan Sachs   2752   Co	(295 101)		HSBC	(568)	,			. , ,
(4.482) Jeronimo Martinis SGPS SA (Ascidentes Saches Saches (Ascidentes Saches (Ascidentes Saches (Ascidentes Saches Saches (Ascidentes S	(200, 101)		Goldman Sachs	29			JF Worgan	(4,077)
Spain   Spai				,			Barclays Bank	(2,264)
Spain   Spain   Spain   Spain   Spain   Spain   SA (Reip)   SA (SA SA S	. , ,				17,908	•	IP Morgan	(2 224)
Coldman Sachs   Cases   Coldman Sachs   Cases   Coldman Sachs   Cases   Case	(1,102)	COTOTINIO MARKINO CON CONT	11000		13,063		or worgan	(2,224)
Authority SA								
2,2829 Alminal SA   JP Morgan   19,773   16,7879   3,3414y   5,764   5,295   3,494   3,495								
Authorid SA	,							,
2-940	,						Goldman Sachs	,
According   Acco	,						•	
Bartlarie Sark (Fight)	,							` ,
California   Cal				, ,	1			
29,000 Applus Services SA Goldman Sachs (7,830)   17,588 Applus Services SA Goldman Sachs (7,830)   17,588 Applus Services SA JP Morgan (7,830)   16,174,612   Banco de Sabadell SA JP Morgan (1,431)   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,932)   10,999 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (12,854)   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,919)   2,267 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (12,854)   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,919)   2,267 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (1,326)   18,114   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,919)   2,267 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (1,326)   18,114   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,919)   2,267 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (1,326)   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   Bankia SA HSBC (7,919)   2,267 Alfa Laval AB Goldman Sachs (1,326)   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167   18,114   180,167		` ` ,						
29.000   Applus Services SA   HSBC   9.322   Sweden		•		,			-	14.228
10,026   Applus Services SA		• •	•					
(147,612) Banco de Sabadell SA JP Morgan 17,983 8, 8,121 Affa Laval AB JP Morgan (14,341) (180,167) Bankia SA Goldman Sachs 9,019 2,267 Affa Laval AB Barclays Bank (3,742) (26,378) Bankia SA HSBC 791 5,656 Affa Laval AB HSBC (8,529) 1,265 Affa Laval AB Barclays Bank (6,529) 1,265 Affa Laval AB Barclays Bank (6,529) 1,275 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (2,4040) 22,922 Bankinter SA Barclays Bank (671) 21,597 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (2,4040) 22,922 Bankinter SA Goldman Sachs (3,107) 2,728 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (2,4040) 22,922 Bankinter SA HSBC (7,288) (35,495) Axfood AB Barclays Bank (4,568) (3,604) Bankinter SA HSBC (7,288) (35,495) Axfood AB Barclays Bank (4,568) (3,604) Bankinter SA HSBC (7,288) (35,495) Axfood AB Barclays Bank (2,704) (4,568) (3,604) Bankinter SA HSBC (7,288) (3,5495) Billieu AB' S Goldman Sachs (14,458) (4,568) (2,618) Ellieu Tellicom SA '144A' Goldman Sachs (19,889) Cillenx Telecom SA '144A' Goldman Sachs (19,889) Cille Automotive SA JP Morgan (3,522) (3,545) Billieu AB Barclays Bank (2,705) (4,725) Billieu AB Barclays Bank (2,705) Billieu AB Barcl				,				
(331,786) Bancia GA Sabadell SA JP Morgan (14,341) [180,167] Bankia SA Goldman Sachs 9,019 (2,267) Alfa Laval AB Barclays Bank (3,742) (26,378) Bankia SA JP Morgan 7,775 (5,557) Assa Abloy AB 'B' Barclays Bank (6,889) (6,111) Bankinter SA Goldman Sachs (3,107) 2,728 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (24,040) (2,2922 Bankinter SA Goldman Sachs (3,107) 2,728 Assa Abloy AB 'B' JP Morgan (3,282) (35,869) Bankinter SA JP Morgan (3,154) (4,568) Caines Telecom SA '144A' Goldman Sachs (2,4040) (4,568) Caines Telecom SA '144A' JP Morgan (3,154) (4,980) Cillenx Telecom SA '144A' JP Morgan (3,252) (315) Boilden AB Barclays Bank (14,298) (2,102) Bankinter SA JP Morgan (3,252) (315) Boilden AB Barclays Bank (2,77) (4,989) Cille Automotive SA Goldman Sachs (15,229) (37,742) Castellum AB Barclays Bank (2,486) (6,202) Endess SA Goldman Sachs (15,229) (37,742) Castellum AB Barclays Bank (2,485) (6,202) Endess SA JP Morgan (3,259) (37,742) Castellum AB Barclays Bank (2,485) (6,202) Endess SA JP Morgan (4,940) (4,980) Cille Automotive SA Goldman Sachs (15,229) (37,742) Castellum AB Barclays Bank (2,485) (6,202) Endess SA JP Morgan (4,940) (4,980) Cille AB Barclays Bank (2,485) (6,202) Endess SA JP Morgan (4,940) (4,980) Cille Automotive SA Goldman Sachs (5,210) Denetic Group AB '144A' Cillbank (4,317) (1,994) Endess SA JP Morgan (4,940) (4,980) Cille Automotive SA Goldman Sachs (5,210) (4,239) (4,144) Cillbank (4,239) (4,144) (4,144) Cillbank (4,239	,	• •	•		' '			
(26,378) Bankia SA (26,3742) (26,378) Bankia SA (3742) (2748) (2748) Bankia SA (3742) Bankia SA (37	, , ,				1 '			. , ,
(26,378) Bankia SA JP Morgan 7,775 5,557 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Barclays Bank (6,889) Bankisher SA Goldman Sachs (3,107) 2,728 Assa Abloy AB 'B' Barclays Bank (6,889) Sank (6,879) 4,729 Bankisher SA Goldman Sachs (3,107) 2,728 Assa Abloy AB 'B' JP Morgan (3,282) 58,869 Bankisher SA JP Morgan (3,184) (2,958) Bankisher SA JP Morgan (4,940) (3,958) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (2,380) (2,381) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (2,381) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (2,381) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (2,381) Ferro					1 '		•	, , ,
Bankinter SA		Bankia SA			1 '			
22,922   Bankinter SA   Goldman Sachs   (3,107)   2,728   Assa Abloý AB B   JP Morgan   (3,282)   3,589   Bankinter SA   HSBC   (7,298)   (3,459)   Axfood AB   Barclays Bank   2,458   (4,589)   Calinex Telecom SA '144A'   JP Morgan   3,634   (19,89)   BillerulKorsnas AB   JP Morgan   22,167   (3,262)								
38,889   Bankinter SA   JP Morgan   (31,54)   (35,495)   Axfood AB   Barclays Bank   (24,548   (45,68)   CaixaBank SA   JP Morgan   (31,54)   (19,88)   Billerudkorsnas AB   JP Morgan   (22,167   (34,656)   Axfood AB   Barclays Bank   (27,743   (34,656)   (34,656				, ,	1 '			
12,052   Bankinter SA   JP Morgan   (3,154)   (19,889)   BillierudKorsnas AB   JP Morgan   22,167	,				1 '		•	
1,999   Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'   Goldman Sachs   2,916   (88)   Boliden AB   Barclays Bank   (27)   3,450   Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'   JP Morgan   3,634   (68)   Boliden AB   Barclays Bank   114   4,998   CIE Automotive SA   Goldman Sachs   (15,229)   (315)   Boliden AB   Barclays Bank   (2,485)   (6,202)   Enagas SA   JP Morgan   (33,259)   (37,742)   Castellum AB   Barclays Bank   (2,485)   (6,202)   Enagas SA   JP Morgan   (1,959)   648   Electroliux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (1,377)   (5,1999)   Endesa SA   JP Morgan   (1,959)   648   Electroliux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (1,377)   (6,472)   Endesa SA   JP Morgan   (4,940)   (4,	,							
3,450   Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'   JP Morgan   3,634   (88)   Boliden AB   Barclays Bank   1144   4,998   Cile Automotive SA   JP Morgan   (33,259)   (37,742)   Castellum AB   Barclays Bank   (2,485)   (6,202)   Engags SA   Coldman Sachs   5,210   (37,622)   Dometic Group AB '144A'   Cilibank   4,317   (20,914)   Ence Energia y Celulosa SA   JP Morgan   10,959   648   Electrolux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (1,377)   (1,999)   Endesa SA   HSBC   (1,100)   (1,00)					, , ,		•	
4,988   CIE Automotive SA   Goldman Sachs   (15,229)   (315)   Boliden AB   HSBC   310				,	' '			
8,989   CIE Automotive SA   JP Morgan   (33,259)   (37,742)   Castellum AB   Barclays Bank   (2,485)   (6,202)   Enagas SA   Goldman Sachs   5,210   (37,622)   Dometic Group AB '144A'   Citibank   4,317   (1,377)   (1,399)   Endesa SA   Coldman Sachs   27,039   1,994   Electrolux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (1,377)   (1	,		•		, ,			
(6,202) Enagas SA Goldman Sachs 5,210 (37,622) Dometic Group AB '144A' Citibank '3,317' (51,999) Endesa SA JP Morgan 10,959 (6,472) Endesa SA HSBC (1,100) (10,338 Electrolux AB 'B' HSBC (4,239) (6,472) Endesa SA HSBC (1,100) (10,338 Elekta AB 'B' Barcilays Bank 12,835 (6,9873) Ferrovial SA JP Morgan (2,380) (6,9873) Ferrovial SA JP Morgan (2,380) (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (25,154) (30,966) Ferrovial SA JP Morgan (2,380) (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (802) (13,304) Elekta AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (80,9873) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (802) (13,304) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (3,9886) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (17,381) (25,154) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (2,380) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (17,381) (25,154) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (1,381) (25,154) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (2,380) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (10,397) (30,9886) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (13,397) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (13,397) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (13,397) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (13,397) (39,586) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (2,582) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (13,397) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) (39,58					, ,			
(61,999   Endesa SA				5,210				
(6,472)   Endesa SA			- C		1			
(32,817) Endesa SA JP Morgan (4,940) (2,380) 54,972 Elekta AB B' Goldman Sachs (5,584) (25,154) 30,960 Elekta AB B' JP Morgan 39,031 (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (25,154) 30,960 Elekta AB B' JP Morgan 39,031 (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (20,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (20,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (20,251) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (20,251) Ferrovial SA (20,252) Ferrovial SA (20,252								
(69,873) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (25,154) (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (25,154) (26,251) Ferrovial SA Goldman Sachs (25,154) (26,251) Ferrovial SA JP Morgan (260) (27,856 Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (39,349) (39,586) Ferrovial SA (Right) Goldman Sachs (802) (13,304) Essity AB 'B' Barclays Bank (40) (29,124) Grifols SA JP Morgan (1,781) (29,124) Grifols SA Goldman Sachs (13,397) 865 Evolution Gaming Group AB Goldman Sachs (113) (1,647) Grifols SA Barclays Bank (1,351) (1,260) Evolution Gaming Group AB HSBC (275) (15bank (386) (1,25) Evolution Gaming Group AB HSBC (375) (15bank (386) (1,25) Evolution Gaming Group AB HSBC (375) (15bank (386) (1,25) Evolution Gaming Group AB HSBC (375) (15bank (386) (1,25) (15bank (385) (1,25) (15bank (385) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25) (1,25					1 '			,
(26,251)   Ferrovial SA					1 '			
(39,586)         Ferrovial SA (Right)         Goldman Sachs         (802)         (13,304)         Essity AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         9,009           4,163         Grifols SA         JP Morgan         (1,781)         251         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Citibank         (40)           29,124         Grifols SA         Goldman Sachs         (13,397)         865         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Goldman Sachs         (113)           1,647         Grifols SA         Barclays Bank         (1,351)         1,260         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Morgan Stanley         (614)           471         Indra Sistemas SA         Barclays Bank         (85)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Morgan Stanley         (614)           4,71         Indra Sistemas SA         Barclays Bank         (85)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Morgan Stanley         (614)           4,221         Indra Sistemas SA         Barclays Bank         (2,160)         7,076         Fabege AB         HSBC         (275)           4,4792         Industria de Diseno Textil SA         Goldman Sachs								
4,163         Grifols SA         JP Morgan         (1,781)         251         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Citibank         (40)           29,124         Grifols SA         Goldman Sachs         (13,397)         865         Evolution Gaming Group AB         Goldman Sachs         (113)           1,647         Grifols SA         Barclays Bank         (1,351)         1,260         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           664         Grifols SA         Citibank         (386)         1,225         Evolution Gaming Group AB         HSBC         (275)           60         HSBC         (386)         1,351         1,361         1,361         1,361         1,361 <td>, , ,</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>11</td> <td>1</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>,</td>	, , ,			11	1			,
29,124   Grifols SA   Goldman Sachs   (13,397)   865   Evolution Gaming Group AB   Goldman Sachs   (113)						•		
G64   Grifols SA   Citibank   G386   1,225   Evolution Gaming Group AB   Morgan Stanley   G614								
471   Indra Sistemas SA					1			, ,
5,539         Indra Sistemas SA         Citibank         (2,160)         7,076         Fabege AB         JP Morgan         3,760           5,496         Indra Sistemas SA         HSBC         (958)         157         Fabege AB         Morgan Stanley         (17)           1,286         Indra Sistemas SA         JP Morgan         (280)         19,583         Fabege AB         Barclays Bank         30           2,217         Indra Sistemas SA         Goldman Sachs         (231)         45,693         Fabege AB         Goldman Sachs         7,521           44,792         Industria de Diseno Textil SA         Goldman Sachs         (58,678)         (1,706)         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Barclays Bank         1,725           32,208         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi         SA (Reit)         Goldman Sachs         (58,678)         (1,706)         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Barclays Bank         1,675           26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi         SA (Reit)         HSBC         3,118         1,619         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (5,379)           26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi         SA (Reit)         JP Morgan         2,705         1,131         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (4,394)				, ,				
5,496         Indra Sistemas SA         HSBC         (958)         157         Fabege AB         Morgan Stanley         (17)           1,286         Indra Sistemas SA         JP Morgan         (280)         19,583         Fabege AB         Barclays Bank         30           2,217         Indra Sistemas SA         Goldman Sachs         (231)         45,693         Fabege AB         Goldman Sachs         7,521           44,792         Industria de Diseno Textil SA         Goldman Sachs         (58,678)         (1,706)         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Barclays Bank         1,725           32,208         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         Goldman Sachs         (3,811)         10,925         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (8,540)           12,473         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         HSBC         3,118         1,619         Hexagon AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         (1,579)           26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         JP Morgan         6,742         3,464         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (4,394)           (6,362)         Masmovil Ibercom SA         JP Morgan         2,705         1,131         Hexagon AB 'B'         HSBC         10,315)           (25,648)         Medi					1			
1,286         Indra Sistemas SA         JP Morgan         (280)         19,583         Fabege AB         Barclays Bank         30           2,217         Indra Sistemas SA         Goldman Sachs         (231)         45,693         Fabege AB         Goldman Sachs         7,521           44,792         Industria de Diseno Textil SA         Goldman Sachs         (58,678)         (1,706)         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Barclays Bank         1,725           32,208         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         Goldman Sachs         3,221         10,925         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (8,540)           12,473         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         HSBC         3,118         1,619         Hexagon AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         1,579           26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         HSBC         3,118         1,619         Hexagon AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         (5,375)           26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         JP Morgan         2,705         1,753         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (4,394)           (6,362)         Masmovil Ibercom SA         JP Morgan         2,705         1,131         Hexagon AB 'B'         HSBC         (10,315)           (37,736)					1	S .	•	
1,725								
32,208   Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi   SA (Reit)   Goldman Sachs   3,221   10,925   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   (8,540)     12,473   Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi   SA (Reit)   HSBC   3,118   1,619   Hexagon AB 'B'   Barclays Bank   (5,375)     26,970   Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi   SA (Reit)   JP Morgan   6,742   3,464   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   (10,315)     (6,362)   Masmovil Ibercom SA   JP Morgan   2,705   1,131   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   (10,315)     (37,736)   Mediaset Espana   Comunicacion SA   Goldman Sachs   19,860   (3,582)   Husqvarna AB 'B'   Barclays Bank   2,035     (25,648)   Mediaset Espana   Comunicacion SA   HSBC   11,232   (3,814)   International Petroleum   Corp/Sweden   Barclays Bank   1,973     (64,129)   Mediaset Espana   Comunicacion SA   JP Morgan   24,444   (7,165)   International Petroleum   Corp/Sweden   Citibank   3,706     (8,540)   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Citibank   (1,579)     (1,579)   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Citibank   (1,579)     (1,579)   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Citibank   (1,579)     (1,579)   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   (4,394)     (1,579)   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   (1,394)     (1,574)   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   (1,394)     (1,574)   Hexagon AB '						S .		
SA (Reit)   Goldman Sachs   3,221   10,925   Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   (8,540)			Goldman Sachs	(50,076)			,	
12,473   Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi	02,200		Goldman Sachs	3,221				
26,970         Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi SA (Reit)         1,753         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (4,394)           (6,362)         Masmovil Ibercom SA         JP Morgan         2,705         1,131         Hexagon AB 'B'         HSBC         (10,315)           (37,736)         Mediaset Espana         (69,800)         Husqvarna AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         39,653           Comunicacion SA         Goldman Sachs         19,860         (3,582)         Husqvarna AB 'B'         Citibank         2,035           (25,648)         Mediaset Espana         (5,025)         ICA Gruppen AB         Goldman Sachs         1,382           Comunicacion SA         HSBC         11,232         (3,814)         International Petroleum         Corp/Sweden         Barclays Bank         1,973           Mediaset Espana         Comunicacion SA         JP Morgan         24,444         (7,165)         International Petroleum         Barclays Bank         1,973           Melia Hotels International SA         Barclays Bank         (697)         Corp/Sweden         Citibank         3,706	12,473				1	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'		* ' '
SA (Reit)   JP Morgan   6,742   3,464   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   (10,315)	00.070		HSBC	3,118				
(6,362)         Masmovil Ibercom SA         JP Morgan         2,705         1,131         Hexagon AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (4,702)           (37,736)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         Goldman Sachs         19,860         (3,582)         Husqvarna AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         39,653           (25,648)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         HSBC         11,232         (3,814)         International Petroleum         Goldman Sachs         1,973           (64,129)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         JP Morgan         24,444         (7,165)         International Petroleum         Barclays Bank         1,973           9,839         Melia Hotels International SA         Barclays Bank         (697)         Corp/Sweden         Citibank         3,706	26,970		.IP Morgan	6 742		•		
(37,736)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         Goldman Sachs         19,860         (69,800)         Husqvarna AB 'B'         Barclays Bank         39,653           (25,648)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         HSBC         11,232         (3,814)         International Petroleum Corp/Sweden         Goldman Sachs         1,973           (64,129)         Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA         JP Morgan         24,444 (7,165)         (7,165)         International Petroleum International Petroleum         Barclays Bank         1,973           9,839         Melia Hotels International SA         Barclays Bank         (697)         Corp/Sweden         Corp/Sweden         Citibank         3,706	(6.362)	. ,	•					
Comunicacion SA Goldman Sachs 19,860 (3,582) Husqvarna AB 'B' Citibank 2,035 (5,025) ICA Gruppen AB Goldman Sachs 1,382 (5,025) ICA Gruppen AB Goldman Sachs 1,382 (3,814) International Petroleum Corpr/Sweden Barclays Bank 1,973 (7,165) International Petroleum Corpr/Sweden Citibank 2,035 (5,025) ICA Gruppen AB Goldman Sachs 1,382 (3,814) International Petroleum Corpr/Sweden Barclays Bank 1,973 (7,165) International Petroleum Corpr/Sweden Citibank 3,706			- <b>J</b>	,	1 '			
Comunicacion SA HSBC 11,232 (3,814) International Petroleum  (64,129) Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA JP Morgan 24,444 9,839 Melia Hotels International SA Barclays Bank (697) Corp/Sweden Citibank 3,706			Goldman Sachs	19,860	(3,582)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Citibank	2,035
(64,129) Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA JP Morgan 24,444 (7,165) International Petroleum 9,839 Melia Hotels International SA Barclays Bank (697) Corp/Sweden Citibank 3,706	(25,648)	·	HSBC	11 222			Goldman Sachs	1,382
Comunicacion SA JP Morgan 24,444 (7,165) International Petroleum 9,839 Melia Hotels International SA Barclays Bank (697) Corp/Sweden Citibank 3,706	(64 129)		IIODO	11,232	(3,814)		Barclays Bank	1 973
9,839 Melia Hotels International SA Barclays Bank (697) Corp/Sweden Citibank 3,706	(= :, :=0)	•	JP Morgan	24,444	(7,165)		Darotayo Darik	1,575
30,801 Melia Hotels International SA Goldman Sachs (2,618)	,		•				Citibank	3,706
	30,801	Melia Hotels International SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,618)				

### continued

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ
	Sweden continued				Switzerland continued		
(407)	International Petroleum			4,671	Clariant AG	JP Morgan	(7,184
=	Corp/Sweden	Goldman Sachs	237	19,279	Clariant AG	Goldman Sachs	(13,236
(10,712)		Citibank	3,375	. , ,	Credit Suisse Group AG	Goldman Sachs	53,141
(10,084)		JP Morgan	512	(19,494)	Credit Suisse Group AG	HSBC	18,716
(39,872)		Goldman Sachs	(30,564)	(222)		HSBC	163
16,536	Kindred Group Plc SDR	Barclays Bank	62		DKSH Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	555
47,661	Kindred Group Plc SDR	Goldman Sachs	(1,972)		EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(3,137
1,014	Kindred Group Plc SDR	Morgan Stanley	4		EMS-Chemie Holding AG	HSBC	360
5,534 18,280	Kindred Group Plc SDR	Citibank	(0.106)	1,535	Galenica AG '144A'	Barclays Bank	(719
11,422	Kindred Group Plc SDR Kindred Group Plc SDR	JP Morgan HSBC	(9,196) (5,962)	4,495 657	Galenica AG '144A' Galenica AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(2,395 7
1,485	Millicom International	ПОВС	(5,962)	(342)	Geberit AG	Goldman Sachs	2,683
1,400	Cellular SA SDR	Barclays Bank	(2,828)	, ,	Geberit AG	HSBC	1,106
8,097	Millicom International	Darciays Darik	(2,020)	(354)	Geberit AG	Barclays Bank	5,429
0,001	Cellular SA SDR	Goldman Sachs	(23,228)	(89)		Barclays Bank	2,341
324	Millicom International	Columna Cacins	(23,220)	(192)	Georg Fischer AG	Goldman Sachs	5,967
024	Cellular SA SDR	Citibank	98	(205)	· ·	HSBC	5,754
521	Millicom International	Olubanik	00	(10,485)	Helvetia Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(25,242
021	Cellular SA SDR	HSBC	(58)	(3,389)	Helvetia Holding AG	HSBC	(6,043
(11 398)	Modern Times Group		(00)	(2,975)	Idorsia Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,881
(11,000)	MTG AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	5,092	(7,803)	Idorsia Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(9,184
(5.076)	NCC AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	1,886	(2,971)		Barclays Bank	(106
	NCC AB 'B'	JP Morgan	999	(10,108)	Idorsia Ltd	HSBC	(16,583
	NCC AB 'B'	Citibank	5,825	(4,982)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	22,255
	Nibe Industrier AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	26,279	49	Kuehne + Nagel		,
4,457	Nordea Bank Abp	Citibank	(906)		International AG	JP Morgan	(446
6,200	Nordea Bank Abp	HSBC	(1,603)	8	Kuehne + Nagel	3	
89,621	Nordea Bank Abp	Goldman Sachs	(28,840)		International AG	HSBC	(9
31	Saab AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	(43)	2,905	Kuehne + Nagel		
650	Saab AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(1,092)	,	International AG	Goldman Sachs	(1,554
(32,446)	Securitas AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	12,359	(1,803)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	HSBC	4,716
119,341	Skandinaviska Enskilda	•			LafargeHolcim Ltd	Goldman Sachs	58,431
	Banken AB 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(36,381)	240	Landis+Gyr Group AG	Barclays Bank	(344
20,504	Skandinaviska Enskilda		, ,	157	Landis+Gyr Group AG	Morgan Stanley	(357
	Banken AB 'A'	JP Morgan	(6,644)	26,133	Logitech International SA	Goldman Sachs	(49,165
(33,850)	Skanska AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	16,779	2,061	Logitech International SA	HSBC	(6,928
(61,249)	SKF AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	55,592	(3,309)	Lonza Group AG	Goldman Sachs	18,292
(1,590)	SKF AB 'B'	Citibank	1,443	48,176	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Goldman Sachs	(22,766
4,191	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 'A'	Barclays Bank	(1,650)	281	Partners Group Holding AG	JP Morgan	(15,439
20,782	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,895)	115	Partners Group Holding AG	HSBC	(7,034
1,295	Swedbank AB 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(13)	356	Partners Group Holding AG	Barclays Bank	(10,919
2,409	Swedish Match AB	Barclays Bank	(6,254)	1,737	Partners Group Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(56,220
22,034	Swedish Match AB	Goldman Sachs	(67,758)	5,347	PSP Swiss Property AG	Goldman Sachs	17,640
101	Swedish Match AB	Citibank	(262)	3,458	Roche Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	15,108
2,881	Swedish Match AB	JP Morgan	(9,638)		Schindler Holding AG	Barclays Bank	2,399
6,267	Swedish Orphan Biovitrum AB	Goldman Sachs	(1,857)	(7,558)	Schindler Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	46,297
6,802	Swedish Orphan Biovitrum AB	JP Morgan	(224)	(409)	Schindler Holding AG	HSBC	(132
14,328	Swedish Orphan Biovitrum AB	HSBC	(472)	(46)	SGS SA	Goldman Sachs	494
(36,324)	Tele2 AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	3,738	4,542	Sonova Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	66,416
(210,654)	Telia Co AB	Barclays Bank	18,426	678	Straumann Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(1,693
34,459	Volvo AB 'B'	Barclays Bank	(20,969)	294	Straumann Holding AG	HSBC	(4,666
55,216	Volvo AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(51,411)	286	Straumann Holding AG	Barclays Bank	(7,905
48,257	Volvo AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(45,333)	262	Straumann Holding AG	JP Morgan	(4,158
16,076	Volvo AB 'B'	HSBC	(14,489)	(533)	Sulzer AG	Goldman Sachs	3,279
			(12,617)	11,053	Sunrise Communications Group AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	5,913
	Switzerland			964	Sunrise Communications	HSBC	/000
(57,291)	ABB Ltd	Goldman Sachs	38,823	F 244	Group AG '144A'	HSBC	(260
450	Adecco Group AG	Citibank	(279)	5,344	Sunrise Communications	ID Morror	7.000
(875)	ams AG	HSBC	11,024	250	Group AG '144A'	JP Morgan	7,386
(1,715)	ams AG	JP Morgan	16,426	350	Sunrise Communications	Danalas - David	//=-
(535)	Baloise Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(477)	(2.705)	Group AG '144A'	Barclays Bank	(156
207	Barry Callebaut AG	Goldman Sachs	22,148	(3,795)	Swatch Group AG/The	Goldman Sachs	91,379
13	Barry Callebaut AG	HSBC	205		Swatch Group AG/The	HSBC	483
33	Barry Callebaut AG	Barclays Bank	469		Swatch Group AG/The	Barclays Bank	8,354
99	Barry Callebaut AG	JP Morgan	8,371	(101)	Swiss Life Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(198
949	Cembra Money Bank AG	Barclays Bank	1,015	552	Temenos AG	Goldman Sachs	(1,259
(2,572)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Goldman Sachs	2,973	(1,436)	VAT Group AG '144A'	Barclays Bank	6,402
6,966	Clariant AG	Barclays Bank	(5,559)	(5,135)	VAT Group AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	47,159
	Clariant AG	HSBC	(6,746)		VAT Group AG '144A' Vifor Pharma AG	HSBC Barclays Bank	44,674 7,600
4,386							

### continued

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Switzerland continued				United Kingdom continu		
	Vifor Pharma AG	Goldman Sachs	8,363	25,597	boohoo Group Plc	JP Morgan	(3,289)
. , ,	Vifor Pharma AG	HSBC	(3,336)	3,213	Bovis Homes Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(626)
(4,100)	Zurich Insurance Group AG	Goldman Sachs	201	539 (48,647)	Bovis Homes Group Plc BP Plc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(363) 1,969
			384,202	(32,609)		JP Morgan	1,883
	Hoited Kinnder			(28,756)	BP Plc	HSBC	804
2,869	United Kingdom Abcam Plc	Barclays Bank	137	2,952	British American Tobacco Plc	Goldman Sachs	(866)
2,009	Abcam Plc Abcam Plc	Goldman Sachs	816	7,631	British American Tobacco Plc	HSBC	(6,451)
4,081	Abcam Plc	HSBC	1,542	61,253	BT Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(1,207)
2,112	Abcam Plc	JP Morgan	2,356	16,853	BT Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(673)
603	Abcam Plc	Morgan Stanley	5	1,478 17,258	BT Group Plc BT Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	(165)
(14,238)		Goldman Sachs	6,554	1,256	BTG Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,712) (24)
		JP Morgan	10,673	3,476	BTG Plc	JP Morgan	(45)
21,045	Anglo American Plc	Barclays Bank	(8,242)	1 '	Bunzl Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,038)
11,222 474	Anglo American Plc Anglo American Plc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(4,077) (179)	(2,535)	Bunzl Plc	JP Morgan	(223)
2,714	Anglo American Plc	HSBC	(1,591)	500	Burberry Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(784)
14,112	Anglo American Plc	JP Morgan	(7,382)	64	Burberry Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(90)
(20,674)	Antofagasta Plc	Goldman Sachs	11,243	4,994	Burberry Group Plc	HSBC ID Morgan	(4,885)
(5,250)	Antofagasta Plc	JP Morgan	1,621	7,358 (134,904)	Burberry Group Plc Cairn Energy Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(11,905) 10,069
(487)		HSBC	25	(191,548)	Cairn Energy Plc	JP Morgan	16,405
5,779	Ashtead Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(10,596)	(24,433)	Capita Plc	Goldman Sachs	,
22,008	Ashtead Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(37,884)	(20,367)	Capita Plc	Barclays Bank	(517)
16,006 12,892	Ashtead Group Plc Ashtead Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(28,815) (23,593)	(133,638)	Capita Plc	JP Morgan	19,634
	ASOS Plc	JP Morgan	20,501	3,546	Card Factory Plc	Barclays Bank	(33)
19,845	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Barclays Bank	358	4,593	Card Factory Plc	Goldman Sachs	145
16,599	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	1,037	3,526	Card Factory Plc	HSBC Margan Stanlay	(263)
16,552	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	HSBC	3,440	1,299 809	Card Factory Plc Card Factory Plc	Morgan Stanley Citibank	(16) 2
3,433	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Citibank	99	2,114	Card Factory Plc	JP Morgan	(239)
12,748	Aviva Plc	Barclays Bank	(878)	9,057	Centamin Plc	Goldman Sachs	
23,796 28,372	Aviva Plc Aviva Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(640) 89	16,792	Centamin Plc	HSBC	413
156,506	Aviva Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,137)	120,353	Centrica Plc	Barclays Bank	(160)
86,052	B&M European Value	Columna Caono	(1,101)	150,996	Centrica Plc	Goldman Sachs	
,	Retail SA	Barclays Bank	(24,370)	34,814	Centrica Plc	JP Morgan	129
62,566	B&M European Value			(22,106) (19,644)	Cineworld Group Plc Cineworld Group Plc	Goldman Sachs JP Morgan	1,765 2,273
	Retail SA	Goldman Sachs	(23,366)	(9,267)	Close Brothers Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	
36,131	B&M European Value	ID Massas	(40.000)	(2,179)	Close Brothers Group Plc	JP Morgan	3,958
20,815	Retail SA Babcock International	JP Morgan	(12,923)	32,184	Cobham Plc	JP Morgan	(812)
20,013	Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(2,536)	80,746	Cobham Plc	Goldman Sachs	( , ,
129,020	Babcock International	Darolayo Darik	(2,000)	5,360	Cobham Plc	HSBC	(383)
-,-	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(106,559)			JP Morgan	938
16,129	BAE Systems Plc	Barclays Bank	1,160	47,573	Compass Group Plc CRH Plc	Goldman Sachs Barclays Bank	6,173 121
3,766	BAE Systems Plc	Citibank	2	. ,	Croda International Plc	Goldman Sachs	671
36,464	BAE Systems Plc	HSBC	(5,537)	(8,824)	CYBG Plc	HSBC	547
40,117 (282,180)	BAE Systems Plc Barclays Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	1,181 18,376	(65,729)	CYBG Plc	JP Morgan	2,619
(267,199)	Barclays Plc	JP Morgan	28,487	526	Dechra Pharmaceuticals Plc	HSBC	(166)
(8,749)	Barclays Plc	HSBC	995	1,321	Dechra Pharmaceuticals Plc	JP Morgan	389
(2,154)	BBA Aviation Plc	Barclays Bank	170	11,372	Diageo Plo	Goldman Sachs	
(37,140)	BBA Aviation Plc	Goldman Sachs	4,861	2,810 2,302	Diageo Plc Diageo Plc	Barclays Bank JP Morgan	(127) (464)
(23,330)	BBA Aviation Plc	HSBC	2,580	67,164	Dixons Carphone Plc	Barclays Bank	(2,547)
(188,485)	BBA Aviation Plc Beazley Plc	JP Morgan	19,828	18,073	Dixons Carphone Plc	Goldman Sachs	,
(858) 14,934	Bellway Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	111 (34,079)	6,301	Dixons Carphone Plc	Morgan Stanley	(58)
5,332	Bellway Plc	Barclays Bank	(5,584)	12,793	Dixons Carphone Plc	Citibank	(498)
143	Bellway Plc	Citibank	(200)	26,823	Dixons Carphone Plc	HSBC	(4,767)
3,825	Bellway Plc	HSBC	(4,096)	6,415	Dixons Carphone Plc	JP Morgan	(753)
4,675	Bellway Plc	JP Morgan	(11,439)	(83,384) (122,654)	Domino's Pizza Group Plc Domino's Pizza Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	27,378 39,222
10,286	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Barclays Bank	(5,588)	26,205	DS Smith Plc	Barclays Bank	(5,529)
27,951	Berkeley Group Holdings Pla	Goldman Sachs	(61,841)	39,045	Electrocomponents Plc	Goldman Sachs	
623 864	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Citibank HSBC	(225) (470)	(27,075)	•	Goldman Sachs	,
2,145	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(4,370)	(22,310)	Entertainment One Ltd	JP Morgan	199
(4,568)	BHP Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,402)	17,263	Experian Plc	Goldman Sachs	
64,288	boohoo Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(7,324)	30,448	Ferrexpo Plc	Goldman Sachs	,
103,090	boohoo Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(18,959)	457 6,727	Fevertree Drinks Plc Fevertree Drinks Plc	Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs	(1,196) (24,949)
5,857	boohoo Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	(919)	301	Fevertree Drinks Plc	Citibank	(788)
16,046	boohoo Group Plc	HSBC	(2,761)	7,877	Fevertree Drinks Plc	HSBC	(17,976)
				,,,,,,,,		- <del>-</del>	(,510

### continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United Kingdom continu	nd.			United Kingdom continu	od.	
5,029	Fevertree Drinks Plc	JP Morgan	(11,878)	2,427	International Consolidated	eu	
,	Fresnillo Plc	Barclays Bank	(3,200)	2,421	Airlines Group SA	Citibank	(271)
. , ,	Fresnillo Plc	Goldman Sachs	(526)	(9,562)	Intertek Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(8,557)
. , ,	Fresnillo Plc	HSBC	(4,477)	(1,387)		HSBC	(0,557)
	Fresnillo Plc	JP Morgan	(9,822)	(636)	Intertek Group Plc	JP Morgan	(1,125)
	G4S Plc	Goldman Sachs	2,609	(6.674)	Investec Plc	Goldman Sachs	(98)
5,675	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Barclays Bank	(2,462)	(7,538)	Investec Plc	JP Morgan	(23)
62,815	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,819)	24.173	ITV Plc	HSBC	(3,395)
1,588	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Citibank	(788)	52,040	ITV Plc	JP Morgan	(3,588)
17,317	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	JP Morgan	(847)	13,348	J Sainsbury Plc	Citibank	143
12,060	Glencore Plc	Citibank	(532)	80,685	J Sainsbury Plc	Barclays Bank	865
33,618	Glencore Plc	JP Morgan	(2,537)	72,243	J Sainsbury Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,265)
,	Go-Ahead Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(31)	73,915	J Sainsbury Plc	HSBC	(3,550)
(914)	Go-Ahead Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(171)	34,302	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	(2,391)
(688)	Go-Ahead Group Plc	HSBC	159	7,548	J Sainsbury Plc	Morgan Stanley	81
(2,880)	Go-Ahead Group Plc	JP Morgan	662	2,618	John Wood Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(1,255)
(116,827)	Great Portland Estates			19,679	John Wood Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(10,813)
	Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	51,691	9,027	John Wood Group Plc	HSBC	(5,021)
(4,423)	Great Portland Estates			12,386	John Wood Group Plc	JP Morgan	(7,183)
	Plc (Reit)	HSBC	1,827	(55,648)	Jupiter Fund Management Plc	JP Morgan	(5,281)
(26,937)	Great Portland Estates			(212)		JP Morgan	45
	Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	10,699	(67,707)	Juventus Football Club SpA	Morgan Stanley	(3,318)
8,475	Greencore Group Plc	Barclays Bank	97	(10,858)		Goldman Sachs	6,076
4,225	Greene King Plc	Barclays Bank	276	(11,819)	Kazakhmys Plc	HSBC	11,842
	Greene King Plc	HSBC	3,738	(41,255)	Kazakhmys Plc	JP Morgan	36,780
	Greggs Plc	Barclays Bank	648	(291,930)	Kingfisher Plc	Goldman Sachs	55,665
2,772	Greggs Plc	Goldman Sachs	2,948	18,746	Land Securities Group		
621	Greggs Plc	Citibank	382	04.050	Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(11,337)
2,981	Greggs Plc	HSBC	6,680	21,850	Legal & General Group Plc	HSBC	(1,590)
15,710	Halma Plc	Barclays Bank	(2,325)	(1,228)	London Stock Exchange	LICDO	(0.005)
1,869 5,768	Halma Plc	Goldman Sachs	648	(6.242)	Group Plc	HSBC	(2,085)
,	Halma Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(52)	(6,342)	London Stock Exchange	Goldman Sachs	1 222
	Hargreaves Lansdown Pla		7,002	(155)	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,233
	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc Hays Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	3,267 281	(155)	LondonMetric Property Plc (Reit)	Barclays Bank	2
	Hiscox Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,426	(22.072)	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	11,530
	Hiscox Ltd	HSBC	1,243		Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	99,111
	Hiscox Ltd	JP Morgan	405	(23,999)		HSBC	12,131
1,837	HomeServe Plc	Barclays Bank	(290)	(4,799)	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	HSBC	(2,326)
	HomeServe Plc	Goldman Sachs	61,287		Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,139)
6,623	HomeServe Plc	HSBC	5,122	(39,681)		JP Morgan	(19,229)
11,579	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Barclays Bank	1,333	8,082	Mediclinic International Plc	HSBC	(662)
18,087	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,417)	2,277	Mediclinic International Plc	Citibank	(554)
36,328		HSBC	(424)	(134,086)			( /
	HSBC Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	10,632	, , ,	Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,940)
	HSBC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	986	(113,225)	Merlin Entertainments		, , ,
(49,729)	Hunting Plc	Goldman Sachs	26,932		Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(10,555)
(22,051)	Hunting Plc	HSBC	10,325	(61,838)	Mondi Plc	Goldman Sachs	34,190
(1,025)	Hunting Plc	JP Morgan	480	(7,218)	Mondi Plc	HSBC	3,289
112,867	IG Group Holdings Plc	Barclays Bank	21,140	(27,724)	Mondi Plc	JP Morgan	10,585
26,357	IG Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	12,171	(3,423)	N Brown Group Plc	HSBC	(132)
(28,723)		Goldman Sachs	23,593	(1,574)		Goldman Sachs	(28)
(11,659)		JP Morgan	14,865	(14,003)	N Brown Group Plc	JP Morgan	(235)
(3,876)		HSBC	4,942	230	National Express Group Plc	JP Morgan	(19)
4,217	Imperial Tobacco Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(3,213)	58,044	National Grid Plc	Goldman Sachs	(29,117)
44,183	Imperial Tobacco Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(94,833)	(2,409)	Next Plc	JP Morgan	753
2,805	Imperial Tobacco Group Plc	JP Morgan	(8,330)	218	NMC Health Plc	Barclays Bank	(499)
467	Inchcape Plc	Citibank	(10)	3,345	NMC Health Plc	Goldman Sachs	(8,753)
2,045	Inchcape Plc	JP Morgan	418	4,112	Ocado Group Plc	HSBC	(131)
(44,717)	Informa Plo	Goldman Sachs	1,715	(119,208)	Patisserie Holdings Plc*	Goldman Sachs	577,680
(2,140)		JP Morgan	184	(247)	Pearson Plc	JP Morgan	53 11.052
(20,107)	InterContinental Hotels	Goldman Sacha	(17 100)	43,839 76,166	Pennon Group Plc	Barclays Bank	11,052 12 304
(6.266)	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(17,182)	76,166 45,156	Pennon Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	12,304
(0,200)	InterContinental Hotels	HSBC	(10.006)	45,156 8 702	Pennon Group Plc	HSBC Citibank	12,996
(10.409)	Group Plc InterContinental Hotels	HSBC	(10,996)	8,702 25,104	Pennon Group Plc Phoenix Group Holdings Plc	Citibank Barclays Bank	1,630 (963)
(10,400)	Group Plc	JP Morgan	(10,436)	6,919	Phoenix Group Holdings Plc Phoenix Group Holdings Plc	HSBC	(107)
17 222	International Consolidated	or worgan	(10,430)	6,269	Phoenix Group Holdings Plc Phoenix Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(241)
11,222	Airlines Group SA	Barclays Bank	(3,529)	(7,761)	Playtech Plc	Barclays Bank	(95)
158,455	International Consolidated	Darolaya Darik	(0,028)	(7,761)	Playtech Plc	Goldman Sachs	(142)
100,700	Airlines Group SA	Goldman Sachs	(72,481)	(10,382)		JP Morgan	(341)
	, willings Oroup OA		(12,+01)	(10,302)	i laytoon i lo	or morgan	(341)

<sup>\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

### continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United Kingdom continu	ed			United Kingdom continu	ed .	
(80,515)	Prudential Plc	Goldman Sachs	52,432	(11,453)	St James's Place Plc	Barclays Bank	9,046
(7,953)	Prudential Plc	JP Morgan	3,219	(19,542)	St James's Place Plc	Goldman Sachs	15,875
123,173	QinetiQ Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(6,671)		St James's Place Plc	HSBC	17,227
157,390	QinetiQ Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(14,562)		St James's Place Plc	JP Morgan	69,298
9,463	QinetiQ Group Plc	Citibank	(512)		Stagecoach Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,757
11,739	QinetiQ Group Plc	HSBC	(1,563)	(38,633)	Stagecoach Group Plc	JP Morgan	3,792
68,567	QinetiQ Group Plc	JP Morgan	(9,129)	(16,313)		HSBC	1,601
(91,265)	Quilter Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	12,501	(3,467)	Standard Chartered Plc	Barclays Bank	235
(58,536)	Quilter Plc '144A'	HSBC	9,682	(88.649)	Standard Chartered Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,401)
	Quilter Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	817	(,,	Standard Chartered Plc	JP Morgan	1,915
	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	HSBC	3,036	9,562	Taylor Wimpey Plc	Goldman Sachs	(363)
	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	JP Morgan	(206)	(508)		Goldman Sachs	762
	RELX Plc	Goldman Sachs	(5,329)	(1,802)	Ted Baker Plc	JP Morgan	3,111
86,519	Rentokil Initial Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,643)	22,295	Tesco Plc	HSBC	(1,573)
53,304	Rentokil Initial Plc	HSBC	(1,838)	(4,010)	Topps Tiles Plc	HSBC	45
22,977	Rentokil Initial Plc	JP Morgan	(3,032)	(10,319)	Topps Tiles Plc	JP Morgan	116
(5,035)	Rightmove Plc	JP Morgan	(512)	5,827	Travis Perkins Plc	HSBC	(2,348)
(16,193)	Rio Tinto Plc	Goldman Sachs	12,371	3,488	Travis Perkins Plc	JP Morgan	(582)
(5,386)	Rio Tinto Plc	JP Morgan	863	1,083	Travis Perkins Plc	Morgan Stanley	(200)
(7,175)	Rio Tinto Plc	HSBC	(9,291)	(52,161)	Tritax Big Box Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,511
493,663	Rolls Royce Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs		(80,600)	Tritax Big Box Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(296)
2,760	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	Barclays Bank	(1,003)	(3,732)		Barclays Bank	2,089
22,859	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,580)	(7,213)	TUI AG	JP Morgan	7,211
8,287	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	HSBC	(2,584)	(108,526)	Tullow Oil Plc	Goldman Sachs	23,326
11,846	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(7,526)	(229,173)	Tullow Oil Plc	JP Morgan	44,133
18,181	Rotork Plc	Goldman Sachs	(697)	(2,853)	UNITE Group Plc/The (Reit)	Barclays Bank	(177)
33,990	Rotork Plc	Barclays Bank	(7,133)	(93,075)	UNITE Group Plc/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	10,502
34,155	Rotork Plc	HSBC	(7,496)	(42,571)	UNITE Group Plc/The (Reit)	JP Morgan	(11,847)
26,559	Rotork Plc	JP Morgan	(1,428)	(8,644)	UNITE Group Plc/The (Reit)	HSBC	(878)
(16,636)	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	10,812	28,207	United Utilities Group Plc	Barclays Bank	4,519
(361)	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	HSBC	324	26,019	United Utilities Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,046
(8,683)	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	JP Morgan	25	34,199	United Utilities Group Plc	JP Morgan	4,232
1,007	Royal Mail Plc	Citibank	(202)	9,195	United Utilities Group Plc	HSBC	331
40,304	Royal Mail Plc	Barclays Bank	(8,094)	3,731	Victrex Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,847)
61,093	Royal Mail Plc	Goldman Sachs	(23,919)	1,834	Victrex Plc	JP Morgan	(1,856)
50,234	Royal Mail Plc	JP Morgan	(20,759)	664,009	Vodafone Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	,
36,245	Royal Mail Plc	HSBC	(15,417)	(12,535)	Weir Group Plc/The	Goldman Sachs	,
(50,011)	RSA Insurance Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	113	(5,982)	Weir Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	9,307
(23,157)	RSA Insurance Group Plc	JP Morgan	215	(924)		HSBC	772
(4,365)		HSBC	(80)	10,287	WH Smith Plc	Goldman Sachs	. , ,
	Sage Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	1,866	8,429	WH Smith Plc	HSBC	(856)
(76,701)		Goldman Sachs	7,387	(8,412)	Whitbread Plc	Goldman Sachs	
(10,731)	Schroders Plc	Goldman Sachs	21,794	(12,685)	Whitbread Plc	JP Morgan	(14,593)
48,377	Severn Trent Plc	Goldman Sachs	12,554		William Hill Plc	Goldman Sachs	
2,145	Severn Trent Plc	Citibank	1,343		William Hill Plc	JP Morgan	225
10,514	Severn Trent Plc	HSBC	5,566	267	Wizz Air Holdings Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	6
5,834	Severn Trent Plc	JP Morgan	2,337	447	Wizz Air Holdings Plc '144A'	Citibank	(374)
(6,040)	Smith & Nephew Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,632)	40,235	Wm Morrison		/= =
(23,479)	Smith & Nephew Plc	JP Morgan	(8,803)	400 400	Supermarkets Plc	Barclays Bank	(5,516)
(4,807)	Smith & Nephew Plc	HSBC	(2,806)	439,468	Wm Morrison	Oalders Co. 1	(70.740)
3,069	Smiths Group Plc	HSBC	(1,395)	440 70:	Supermarkets Plc	Goldman Sachs	(79,710)
8,652	Smiths Group Plc	JP Morgan	(2,563)	113,784	Wm Morrison	LICDO	(4.000)
(2,590)	Sophos Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(37)	50 746	Supermarkets Plc	HSBC	(4,969)
(436)	Spectris Plc	Barclays Bank	197	59,740	Wm Morrison	ID M	(0.00.1)
(3,684)	Spectris Plc	JP Morgan	5,937	(0.00=:	Supermarkets Plc	JP Morgan	(6,694)
(5,468)	SSE Plc	JP Morgan	(1,671)		WPP Plc	Goldman Sachs	797
29,473	SSP Group Plc	Barclays Bank	(9,311)	(8,118)	WPP Plc	JP Morgan	2,341
55,031	SSP Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(14,448)				609,355
10,804	SSP Group Plc	HSBC	(1,463)	Total (Crass	underlying expenses. FUR 050	2 76E 967\	
30,697	SSP Group Plc	JP Morgan	(4,717)	i iolai (Gioss I	underlying exposure - EUR 256	J, 1 UU,OU 1 )	579,795

### continued

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation EUR	Market Value EUR
1,200 880	Put Put	S&P 500 Index Deutsche Boerse DAX Index	Citibank Goldman Sachs	USD 2,775.00 EUR 11,600.00	21/6/2019 21/6/2019	13,590 20,370	58,433 141,722
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 5,746,770)			•	33,960	200,155

#### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(1,200) (440)	Put Put	S&P 500 Index Deutsche Boerse DAX Index	Citibank Goldman Sachs	USD 2,600.00 EUR 12,050.00	21/6/2019 21/6/2019	8,701 (64,251)	(9,450) (182,479)
Total (Gross und	derlying	exposure - EUR 4,382,111)				(55,550)	(191,929)

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
CHF	183,802	EUR	161,065	State Street Bank	14/6/2019	2.020
EUR	134,931	CHF	154,032	& Trust Company State Street Bank		2,838
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(2,425)
						413
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	1,643	GBP	1,443	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	16
GBP	116,737	EUR	135,092	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(0.400)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(3,422)
						(3,406)
SEK He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	410,331	SEK	4,419,544	State Street Bank		
SEK	30,942,427	EUR	2,862,705	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(5,320)
OLIK	50,542,421	LOIX	2,002,703	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	47,383
						42,063
USD He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	472	USD	529	State Street Bank		
LIOD	40.740		00.000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(4)
USD	43,719	EUR	38,833	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	315
				. ,		311
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	EUR 3,799,9	16)		39,381

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	68.73
Industrial	9.16
Collective Investment Schemes	5.69
Consumer, Non-cyclical	4.58
Mortgage Securities	4.58
Securities portfolio at market value	92.74
Other Net Assets	7.26
	100.00

	ecurities and Money Market Instru Exchange Listing or Dealt in on A				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on And		
		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% o Ne
Holding	Description	EUR	Assets	Holding	Description	EUR	Asset
MMON ST	OCKS (SHARES)				Switzerland continued		
	Belgium				Schindler Holding AG*	7,875,973	0.8
267.831	KBC Group NV	15,727,036	1.61		Schindler Holding AG Reg Sika AG Reg*	9,211,609 35,205,217	0.9 3.6
,	Kinepolis Group NV	33,198,537	3.40		Straumann Holding AG Reg	46,398,716	4.7
		48,925,573	5.01		Tecan Group AG	14,144,696	1.4
			-			171,356,257	17.5
E60 011	<b>Denmark</b> Danske Bank A/S	8,379,728	0.86				
	DSV A/S	43,274,667	4.43	2,325,387	United Kingdom	48,275,034	4.9
,	Genmab A/S*	7,486,514	0.77	2,020,007	KLEKTIC		4.9
	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	58,861,419	6.03	T. 1. 1. 0 01.	-1 - (Ob)	48,275,034	
631,708	Royal Unibrew A/S	40,263,938	4.12	Total Common Sto	icks (Snares)	761,110,181	77.9
		158,266,266	16.21	CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT		
	Finland				Germany		
565,625	Konecranes OYJ	17,376,000	1.78	EUR 3.000.000	Dekabank Deutsche Girozentrale		
104,651	Wartsila OYJ Abp	1,359,416	0.14	, ,	RegS 12/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,001,622	0.3
		18,735,416	1.92			3,001,622	0.3
	France			Total Certificates of	f Deposit	3,001,622	0.3
313 268	Alten SA	28,382,081	2.91				
,	Ipsen SA	11,294,256	1.16	COMMERCIAI	_ PAPER		
	Teleperformance	6,494,832	0.66		France		
108,986	Thales SA	10,650,112	1.09	EUR 8,000,000	HSBC France SA 13/8/2019		
		56,821,281	5.82	FUD 4 500 000	(Zero Coupon)	8,005,683	3.0
	Germany			EUR 4,500,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc RegS 22/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,501,787	0.4
316,059	Fresenius Medical Care AG			EUR 16,000,000	Matchpoint Finance Plc RegS	1,001,101	
	& Co KGaA	20,569,120	2.11		20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,007,474	1.6
,	Knorr-Bremse AG* SAP SE	14,200,646	1.45 2.95			28,514,944	2.9
200,002	SAF SE	28,817,026			Luxembourg		
		63,586,792	6.51	EUR 3.500.000	Antalis SA 27/6/2019	3,500,936	0.3
	Ireland				Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel		
	DCC Plc	11,971,829	1.23	FUD 4 000 000	RegS 2/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,001,216	0.6
3,550,937	Irish Continental Group Plc (Unit)	15,730,651	1.61	EUR 4,000,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel RegS 10/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,001,019	0.4
		27,702,480	2.84	EUR 15,000,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel	.,00.,0.0	0
	Italy			EUD 5 000 000	Regs 2/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	15,010,089	1.5
487.947	Carel Industries SpA '144A'	5,240,551	0.54	EUR 5,000,000	ING Bank NV/Amsterdam Regs 26/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,004,556	0.5
,	·	5,240,551	0.54	EUR 2,000,000	LMA SA RegS 20/6/2019	0,001,000	0.0
					(Zero Coupon)	2,000,338	0.2
	Luxembourg			EUR 4,000,000	LMA SA RegS 24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,002,004	0.4
357,532	Stabilus SA	13,300,190	1.36	EUR 5,000,000	LMA SA RegS 26/7/2019	4,002,004	0
		13,300,190	1.36		(Zero Coupon)	5,002,599	0.5
	Netherlands			EUR 1,000,000	Nordea Bank AB RegS 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,000,089	0.1
183,870	IMCD NV	13,358,156	1.37	EUR 8,312,000	Regency Assets DAC 21/6/2019	1,000,009	0.1
	TKH Group NV*	14,240,803	1.46		(Zero Coupon)	8,313,709	0.8
		27,598,959	2.83	EUR 4,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS 20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,002,983	0.4
	Consider			EUR 4,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS	4,002,903	0.4
384 763	Sweden AddLife AB 'B'	9,047,300	0.93		21/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,003,020	0.4
	AddTech AB 'B'	25,579,139	2.62			61,842,558	6.3
	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	26,834,820	2.75				
	Hexagon AB 'B' Loomis AB 'B'	13,829,983 21,011,360	1.42 2.15	ELID 8 000 000	United States Procter & Gamble Co RegS		
	Thule Group AB/The '144A'	17,261,804	2.15 1.77	LUK 0,000,000	5/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,000,329	0.8
	Troax Group AB	7,736,976	0.79		(	8,000,329	0.8
		121,301,382	12.43	Total Commercial	Paper	98,357,831	10.0
	0 " 1 1				Securities and Money		10.0
105 447	Switzerland	34 364 050	2 52	Market Instrument	•		
	Lonza Group AG Reg* Panalpina Welttransport Holding	34,361,056 4,395,447	3.52 0.45	Official Stock Exch	ange Listing or		
	Partners Group Holding AG	19,763,543	2.02	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	862,469,634	88.3

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Otner Transfe	rable Securities and Money Mark	et instruments		Collective inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
BONDS					Ireland		
	France			78,075,958	Institutional Cash Series Plc - Institutional Euro Assets Liquidity		
EUR 35,500,000	•				Fund Agency Dis	77,966,652	7.99
EUR 8.500.000	4/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)  Oredit Agricole SA/London	35,516,816	3.64			77,966,652	7.99
2011 0,000,000	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,507,679	0.87	Total Collective Inv	vestment Schemes	77,966,652	7.99
		44,024,495	4.51	Securities portfolio	at market value	984,460,781	100.84
otal Bonds		44,024,495	4.51	Other Net Liabilitie		(8,228,380)	(0.84)
otal Other Trans and Money Mark	ferable Securities et Instruments	44,024,495	4.51	Total Net Assets (F	-	976,232,401	100.00

 $<sup>^{\</sup>mbox{\scriptsize 1}}$  Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

Holding	Deceriation	Countermorty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Countermorty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	LUK
(400, 400)	Austria	Danis of Associate		(00.057)	Greece	Davita da a Davido	220 025
(163,463)	voestalpine AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	479,412	(68,857)	FF Group**	Deutsche Bank	329,825
		Wichim Eyrion	479,412				329,825
					Ireland		
(120 610)	Denmark H Lundbeck A/S	Citibank	121,495	1,851,771	Irish Continental Group Plc (Unit)	Citibank	(768,485)
(104,408)		Bank of America			r ic (Griit)	Citibarik	(768,485)
(141 205)	Dandara A/C	Merrill Lynch	89,476				(700,100)
(141,205)	Pandora A/S	JP Morgan	756,316 967,287	(32,320)	Italy	ID Margan	52,843
				830,127	Gima TT SpA '144A' Tenaris SA	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,220,286)
400.000	France	D. teste Dest	(450.005)				(1,167,443)
132,696 (60.312)	Alten SA Casino Guichard	Deutsche Bank	(159,235)		Noth colourds		
, ,	Perrachon SA	JP Morgan	181,539	(1,056,383)	Netherlands Altice Europe NV	JP Morgan	83,454
(11,204)	Eurofins Scientific SE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	112,040	(174,386)	Signify NV '144A'	Citibank	129,046
. , ,	Imerys SA	Citibank	77,799	(7,241)	SNS REAAL NV **,***	Deutsche Bank	
24,293	Kering SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,342,188)				212,500
281,092	Safran SA	Citibank	(1,798,989)		Norway		
(48,189)	Societe BIC SA	Citibank	277,087	(25,412,392)	REC Silicon ASA	Bank of America	
(301,525)	Sodexo SA Suez	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(101,107) 167,346			Merrill Lynch	306,195
73,096	Teleperformance	JP Morgan	102,334				300,193
29,042	Thales SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(72,024)	405.045	Spain	O'l'h a d	(000.040)
(1,313,589)	Vallourec SA	Citibank	392,763	185,645 1,448,234	Amadeus IT Group SA Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(608,916) (1,897,187)
(250,983) 284,269	Vallourec SA Vinci SA	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	67,013 (73,910)	1 ' '	Mediaset Espana		, , , ,
204,200	VIII OF C	Dedisone Bank	(2,169,532)	(214 469)	Comunicacion SA Siemens Gamesa	Citibank Bank of America	101,167
			(2,100,002)		Renewable Energy SA	Merrill Lynch	203,746
(50,363)	Germany Bayerische Motoren			(45,100)	Viscofan SA	JP Morgan	87,132
(30,303)	Werke AG	Deutsche Bank	412,977				(2,114,058)
(753,754) (152,601)	Ceconomy AG Ceconomy AG	Citibank JP Morgan	505,769 111,246		Sweden		
(32,498)	Continental AG	Bank of America		(342,336) (59,656)	Alimak Group AB '144A' Autoliv Inc SDR	JP Morgan Bank of America	321,987
(406.002)	Doutocho Bonk AC	Merrill Lynch	331,480 479.093	(59,050)	Autony inc obit	Merrill Lynch	540,900
(486,883) (144,268)	Deutsche Bank AG Deutsche EuroShop AG	JP Morgan Citibank	479,093 115,414	(318,599) (243,202)	Getinge AB 'B' Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Citibank JP Morgan	166,312 454,746
(115,114)		Citibank	193,823	(77,059)		Citibank	(13,771)
	ElringKlinger AG ElringKlinger AG	Citibank JP Morgan	91,677 31,080	' ' '	Telia Co AB	Citibank	98,678
(149,998)	Evonik Industries AG	JP Morgan	454,494	(209,172)	Veoneer Inc SDR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	751,541
	Grenke AG Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	JP Morgan Bank of America	234,020			,	2,320,393
, ,	, ,	Merrill Lynch	185,913		<b>.</b>		
(49,952) (214,825)	JOST Werke AG Metro AG	Citibank Bank of America	22,478	(276,621)	Switzerland ABB Ltd	Bank of America	
(214,020)	Wello / Co	Merrill Lynch	21,482	` ' '		Merrill Lynch	187,449
(231,514)	RIB Software SE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(32,412)	(100,861) (59,098)		JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,270,722 171,254
(134,637)	Rocket Internet SE '144A'	Deutsche Bank	(26,927)	(38,010)	Dufry AG	Citibank	236,558
(144,326)	Siemens Healthineers	Citib and	201 110		Dufry AG	Deutsche Bank	33,814
(94,218)	AG '144A' SLM Solutions Group AG	Citibank JP Morgan	264,116 10,364	(19,909)	Flughafen Zurich AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(51,479)
(83,786)	Software AG	JP Morgan	170,086	(60,717)		JP Morgan	265,272
(24,123)	Volkswagen AG (Pref)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	250,397	81,426 (11,458)	Medartis Holding AG '144A' Sonova Holding AG	Citibank Citibank	(14,520) 35,757
(82,812)	Zalando SE '144A'	Citibank	208,686		Sunrise Communications	Bank of America	
			4,035,256	(58.009)	Group AG '144A' Swiss Prime Site AG	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(29,349)
				(33,330)		Merrill Lynch	49,136
							2,154,614

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).
\*\*\* Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United Kingdom				United Kingdom continu	ed	
(3,649,964)	AA Plc	Bank of America		(1,715,386)	Kingfisher Plc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	540,703	`` '	· ·	Merrill Lynch	327,091
(502,009)	Aggreko Plc	Bank of America		534,439	London Stock Exchange	,	
		Merrill Lynch	231,096	,	Group Plc	JP Morgan	590,941
1,484,910	Associated British Foods Plc	Bank of America		4,946,255	Melrose Industries Plc	Deutsche Bank	(1,038,029)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,055,506)	(1,456,222)	Mitie Group Plc	JP Morgan	(131,443)
(686,138)	Babcock International			(1,683,661)	N Brown Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(30,395)
	Group Plc	Citibank	83,609	(127,162)	Ocado Group Plc	JP Morgan	239,604
1,369,317	Beazley Plc	Bank of America		(395,425)	Pearson Plc	Deutsche Bank	78,523
		Merrill Lynch	254,922	(468,896)	Pennon Group Plc	Citibank	(87,822)
497,377	British American Tobacco Plc	JP Morgan	(474,201)	(128,407)	Persimmon Plc	Citibank	51,432
(1,537,170)	BT Group Plc	JP Morgan	436,541	(1,465,890)	Royal Mail Plc	JP Morgan	623,538
(184,896)	Burberry Group Plc	JP Morgan	233,543	884,997	Ryanair Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	(261,074)
(3,956,610)		JP Morgan	504,811	(959,894)	Sophos Group Plc '144A'	Bank of America	
304,712	DCC Plc	JP Morgan	(158,149)			Merrill Lynch	(850,184)
2,027,461	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	JP Morgan	(665,680)	212,937	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	Bank of America	
915,025	Elementis Plc	Citibank	(137,796)			Merrill Lynch	(648,687)
(522,469)	3	JP Morgan	(182,009)	(209,856)	Travis Perkins Plc	Bank of America	
516,674	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Deutsche Bank	(588,787)			Merrill Lynch	311,363
(1,571,418)	Hastings Group Holdings	Bank of America		(146,508)	Victrex Plc	Citibank	77,693
	Plc '144A'	Merrill Lynch	92,197	915,876	Weir Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	(1,736,065)
1,338,333	Hiscox Ltd	Citibank	(513,409)				(3,279,521)
(1,870,415)	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	183,602	T			
(889,170) (425,074)	Jupiter Fund Management Plc Just Eat Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(37,120) 455,626	lotal (Gross	underlying exposure - EUR 629	9,967,972)	1,306,443

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised (depreciation) EUR
GBP	193,823,566	EUR	225,931,874	State Street Bank		
NOK	56.112.980	EUR	5.738.932	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(7,314,719)
HOIL	00,112,000	LOIX	0,700,002	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(6,850)
Total (Gro	oss underlying	exposure	- EUR 224,349	,238)		(7,321,569)

#### **Sector Breakdown** as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Consumer, Non-cyclical	32.75
Industrial Financial	27.54
Collective Investment Schemes	18.56 7.99
Consumer, Cyclical	7.33
Technology	3.61
Basic Materials	1.37
Energy	1.23
Securities portfolio at market value	100.84
Other Net Liabilities	(0.84)
	100.00

# BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund

	ecurities and Money Market Instrur Exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% N Asse
Ū	•	LOIN	A33013	Tiolung	Description	LOIN	A330
OMMON ST	OCKS (SHARES)			9.430	Switzerland	2 244 540	0.4
	Bermuda				Lonza Group AG Reg Nestle SA Reg	2,311,518 4,821,646	0.
144,503	Hiscox Ltd*	2,670,612	0.50		Novartis AG Reg	3,109,438	0.
		2,670,612	0.50	12,052	Roche Holding AG	2,828,330	0.
	Paraments -					13,070,932	2
20 829	<b>Denmark</b> DSV A/S	1,666,198	0.31		United Kingdom		
-,	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	3,690,327	0.69	317 095	United Kingdom Barratt Developments Plc	2,002,107	0.
	-	5,356,525	1.00		British American Tobacco Plc*	4,973,519	0
	-	0,000,020		1	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	5,613,776	1
	Finland				Persimmon Plc	774,699	0
	Kone OYJ 'B'*	2,180,660	0.41		Phoenix Group Holdings Plc Prudential Plc	3,134,806	0
	Sampo OYJ 'A' Wartsila OYJ Abp	5,605,471	1.05		RELX Plc	1,739,468 2,692,347	0
96,004	vvarisiia O 13 Abp	1,273,072	0.24		Taylor Wimpey Plc*	3,138,148	0
	-	9,059,203	1.70	79,357	Unilever Plc	4,327,351	0
	France			2,075,953	Vodafone Group Plc	3,041,208	0
159,408	Bouygues SA	4,984,688	0.93		_	31,437,429	5
	Cie de Saint-Gobain	979,037	0.18	Total Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	145,659,718	27
530,084		6,583,643	1.23	DONDO			
0,342	LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis Vuitton SE	2,858,580	0.54	BONDS			
23,041	Safran SA	2,698,101	0.50		Argentina		
	Sanofi	5,604,035	1.05	USD 482,639	Argentina Bonar Bonds 7.625%	000.070	
	SCOR SE	6,017,264	1.13	ELID 294 000	18/4/2037 Argentine Republic Government	292,372	0
	Thales SA Total SA	2,611,763 2,129,794	0.49 0.40	EUR 204,000	International Bond RegS 5.00%		
	Vinci SA	5,177,403	0.97		15/1/2027	190,594	0
	_	39,644,308	7.42		-	482,966	0
	-				Augtralia		
28 503	<b>Germany</b> Allianz SE Reg	5,651,005	1.06	FUR 100 000	Australia Westpac Banking Corp RegS		
	Deutsche Boerse	2,997,962	0.56	2011 100,000	0.50% 17/5/2024	102,421	0
	E.ON SE	2,858,719	0.53	EUR 575,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS		
	LEG Immobilien AG	5,641,147	1.06		0.50% 4/12/2023	589,375	0
16,835	Muenchener Rueckversicherungs- Gesellschaft AG in Muenchen	3,634,676	0.68		_	691,796	0
	Gesellschaft AG in Muerichen		3.89		Austria		
	-	20,783,509	3.09	FUR 400 000	BAWAG Group RegS		
	Italy			2011 100,000	FRN 26/3/2029	395,102	0
	Enel SpA	741,951	0.14	GBP 100,000	Oesterreichische Kontrollbank AG		
139,932	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA	1,286,535	0.24	FUD 400 000	RegS 0.75% 7/3/2022	112,298	0
		2,028,486	0.38	EUR 400,000	Raiffeisen Bank International AG RegS FRN (Perpetual)	325,680	0
	Notharlanda			EUR 500,000	Raiffeisen Bank International RegS	5=2,553	
69 593	Netherlands ABN AMRO Group NV – CVA '144A'	1,320,527	0.25	FUD OF 12 22	0.25% 5/7/2021*	500,715	0
	ASML Holding NV	2,155,731	0.40	EUR 2,540,000	Republic of Austria Government Bond RegS '144A'		
	Koninklijke DSM NV	3,021,939	0.56		0.50% 20/4/2027	2,658,339	0
1,030,893	Koninklijke KPN NV	2,820,523	0.53	EUR 262,000	Republic of Austria Government	_,,,,,,,,	
	_	9,318,720	1.74		Bond RegS '144A'	440 740	•
	Spain			FUR 524 000	4.15% 15/3/2037 Republic of Austria Government	419,740	0
125,106	Cia de Distribucion Integral			_51, 524,000	Bond RegS '144A'		
	Logista Holdings	2,475,848	0.46	_	1.50% 20/2/2047	601,133	0
	Endesa SA	1,433,027	0.27	EUR 174,000	Republic of Austria Government		
383,563	Iberdrola SA	3,182,039	0.60		Bond RegS '144A' 3.80% 26/1/2062	339,220	0
	<u>-</u>	7,090,914	1.33	EUR 162,000	Republic of Austria Government	330,220	0
	Sweden				Bond RegS '144A'		
58,847	Loomis AB 'B'	1,697,001	0.32	ELID 200 000	2.10% 20/9/2117	229,442	0
	Telia Co AB	3,502,079	0.65	EUR 300,000	UniCredit Bank Austria RegS 0.625% 20/3/2029	307,347	0.
		5,199,080	0.97			5,889,016	1.
	-		-	I.		5,000,010	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Halding	Description	Value	Net Assets
Holding	Description	LUK	ASSEIS	Holding	Description	LUK	ASSELS
ODD 575 000	Belgium			LICD 207 000	Denmark		
GBP 5/5,000	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV RegS 1.75% 7/3/2025	642,194	0.12	080 397,000	Danske Bank A/S RegS FRN 12/9/2023	342,922	0.06
EUR 75,000	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV RegS	0.2,.0.	0	EUR 700,000	Danske Bank RegS 0.25%	0.2,022	0.00
ELID 000 000	2.00% 17/3/2028	80,381	0.01	FUD 400 000	28/11/2022	699,115	0.13
EUR 800,000	Argenta Spaarbank NV RegS 1.00% 6/2/2024	817,648	0.15		Danske Bank RegS FRN 21/6/2029 Denmark Government Bond 4.00%	101,353	0.02
EUR 600,000	Belfius Bank SA NV RegS FRN	017,040	0.15	DIXIX 339,000	15/11/2019	81,893	0.02
	(Perpetual)	485,748	0.09	DKK 6,724,000	Denmark Government Bond 1.75%		
EUR 200,000	Belfius Bank SA RegS 1.00% 12/6/2028	211 660	0.04	DKK 3 303 000	15/11/2025 Denmark Government Bond 4.50%	1,030,414	0.19
EUR 300.000	BNP Paribas Fortis SA RegS	211,660	0.04	DKK 3,292,000	15/11/2039	817,251	0.15
_0.1000,000	24/10/2023 (Zero Coupon)	301,551	0.06	EUR 100,000	Kommunekredit RegS 0.875%	,	
EUR 100,000	BNP Paribas Fortis SA RegS	101751	0.00	DI414 4 000 000	3/11/2036	100,685	0.02
FUR 200 000	0.875% 22/3/2028 Fluxys Belgium RegS	104,754	0.02	DKK 4,600,000	Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab 1.50% 1/10/2050	621,039	0.12
200,000	1.75% 5/10/2027	204,492	0.04	DKK 5,211,906	Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab	021,000	0.12
EUR 400,000	KBC Group NV RegS FRN				RegS 2.00% 1/10/2050	722,662	0.14
EUD 040 000	(Perpetual)	372,168	0.07	DKK 1	Nykredit Realkredit A/S RegS		0.00
EUR 610,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond RegS 2.25% 22/6/2023	678,561	0.13	DKK 24 152 542	2.00% 1/10/2047 Nykredit Realkredit A/S RegS 2.00%	_	0.00
EUR 73,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government	070,001	0.10	DIXIX 24, 102,042	1/10/2050	3,348,848	0.63
	Bond RegS '144A'			DKK 23,870,000	Nykredit Realkredit RegS 1.50%		
ELID 256 000	0.50% 22/10/2024 Kingdom of Belgium Government	76,073	0.01	DKK 1	1/10/2050 Realkredit Danmark RegS 2.00%	3,221,678	0.60
EUR 330,000	Bond RegS '144A' 0.80%			DKK I	1/10/2047	_	0.00
	22/6/2028	375,772	0.07	DKK 8,730,000	Realkredit Danmark RegS '144A'		0.00
EUR 341,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government				1.50% 1/10/2050	1,178,268	0.22
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.45% 22/6/2037	370,254	0.07			12,266,128	2.30
EUR 174.000	Kingdom of Belgium Government	370,234	0.07		-		
,	Bond RegS '144A' 1.90%			1180 260 000	Egypt Government International		
ELID 4 470 004	22/6/2038	201,984	0.04	03D 200,000	Bond RegS 7.60% 1/3/2029	233,006	0.04
EUR 1,170,264	Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.60%			USD 205,000	Egypt Government International		
	22/6/2047	1,263,780	0.24		Bond RegS 8.70% 1/3/2049	183,028	0.04
EUR 360,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government				_	416,034	0.08
	Bond RegS '144A'	204 202	0.07		Estonia		
	1.70% 22/6/2050	391,392	0.07	EUR 150.000	Elering AS RegS 0.875% 3/5/2023	153,744	0.03
	-	6,578,412	1.23			153,744	0.03
	Canada				-	,	0.00
EUR 1,000,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of				Finland		
	Commerce RegS 0.25%	1 014 550	0.10	EUR 600,000	Aktia Bank OYJ RegS 0.375%	611 560	0.10
FUR 514 000	24/1/2023 CPPIB Capital Inc RegS 0.375%	1,014,550	0.19	EUR 900.000	5/3/2026 CRH Finland Services OYJ RegS	611,568	0.12
2011 011,000	20/6/2024	525,400	0.10		2.75% 15/10/2020	928,125	0.17
EUR 680,000	CPPIB Capital Inc RegS 0.875%			EUR 805,000	Finland Government Bond RegS		
ELID 779 000	6/2/2029	711,287	0.13	EUD 1 100 000	'144A' 0.50% 15/9/2027	841,941	0.16
EUR 776,000	National Bank of Canada RegS 0.75% 13/3/2025	811,011	0.15	EUR 1,160,000	Finland Government Bond RegS '144A' 0.50% 15/9/2028	1,229,997	0.23
	-	3,062,248	0.57	EUR 1,531,000	Finland Government Bond RegS	.,,	
	-	0,002,240	0.01	FUD 700 000	'144A' 1.375% 15/4/2047	1,779,987	0.33
	Cyprus			EUR 700,000	Fortum OYJ RegS 1.625% 27/2/2026	717,563	0.13
EUR 118,000	Cyprus Government International			EUR 575.000	Fortum OYJ RegS 2.125%	717,303	0.10
ELID 486 000	Bond RegS 3.875% 6/5/2022 Cyprus Government International	131,339	0.03		27/2/2029	592,003	0.11
LOIN 400,000	Bond RegS 3.75% 26/7/2023	556,324	0.10	EUR 400,000	Nordea Bank AB RegS 3.25%	440.050	
		687,663	0.13	FUR 1 200 000	5/7/2022 OP Corporate Bank Plc RegS	440,052	90.0
	-	337,000			0.875% 21/6/2021*	1,222,980	0.23
	Czech Republic			EUR 825,000	OP Corporate Bank Plc RegS		
ZK 15,110,000	Czech Republic Government Bond	F70 F40	0.44	FUD OOF COO	0.375% 29/8/2023	835,543	0.16
7K 90 000 000	0.75% 23/2/2021 Czech Republic Government Bond	576,510	0.11	EUR 825,000	OP Mortgage Bank RegS 0.625% 15/2/2029	845,476	0.16
21. 30,000,000	RegS 4.70% 12/9/2022	3,834,566	0.72		0.020/0 10/2/2025	10,045,235	1.88
	-	4,411,076	0.83		_	10,040,233	1.00

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	ecurities and Money Market Instrum Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	France				Eronos continued		
EUR 600,000	Agence Française de Developpement RegS 0.375% 30/4/2024	614,382	0.11	EUR 900,000	France continued Credit Mutuel - CIC Home Loan SFH RegS 0.25% 30/4/2024	917,127	0.17
EUR 1,100,000	Agence Francaise de Developpement RegS 1.00% 31/1/2028	1,161,996	0.22	EUR 700,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea RegS 1.375% 17/1/2025	731,115	0.17
EUR 800,000	Agence Francaise de Developpement RegS 1.375% 5/7/2032	862,856	0.16	EUR 200,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS 3.25% 1/6/2026	213,573	0.04
	Arkema RegS FRN (Perpetual) AXA Bank Europe SCF RegS 0.125%	316,647	0.06	GBP 200,000	Dexia Credit Local RegS 2.00% 17/6/2020	227,849	0.04
EUR 50,000	14/3/2022 AXA SA RegS FRN 16/4/2040	303,223 52,169	0.06 0.01	GBP 500,000	Dexia Credit Local RegS 0.875% 7/9/2021	561,930	0.10
EUR 700,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel 0.75% 17/7/2025	711,781	0.13	EUR 1,200,000	Dexia Credit Local RegS 0.625% 17/1/2026	1,239,540	0.23
	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel RegS 0.875% 8/6/2020	899,760	0.17	GBP 2,000,000	Dexia Credit Local SA RegS 1.125% 15/6/2022	2,260,526	0.42
,	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel RegS 0.75% 15/6/2023	714,350	0.13	GBP 2,900,000	Dexia Credit Local SA RegS 1.625% 8/12/2023*	3,331,767	0.62
EUR 100,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel RegS 1.625% 19/1/2026	107,253	0.02	EUR 200,000	Electricite de France SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	212,279	0.04
EUR 1,000,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel				Engie SA RegS 0.875% 27/3/2024	207,528	0.04
EUR 200,000	RegS 0.75% 8/6/2026 BNP Paribas Cardif RegS FRN	1,008,150	0.19		Engie SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) FCT SapphireOne Auto '2017-1 A'	107,491	0.02
	(Perpetual) BNP Paribas RegS FRN 7/6/2024	210,934 104,077	0.04 0.02	EUR 2,280,918	RegS FRN 24/1/2034 France Government Bond OAT RegS	26,546	0.00
	Bouygues SA RegS 5.50% 6/10/2026 BPCE SA RegS FRN 11/1/2023	274,986 99,172	0.05 0.02	EUR 2,258,547	1.85% 25/7/2027 France Government Bond OAT RegS	2,839,629	0.53
	BPCE SA RegS FRN 17/1/2023 BPCE SA RegS FRN 23/3/2023	198,524	0.02	EUR 2,374,407	0.10% 1/3/2028 French Republic Government Bond	2,438,847	0.46
EUR 200,000	BPCE SA RegS 0.625% 26/9/2023 BPCE SA RegS 0.375% 5/10/2023	203,400 503,590	0.04 0.09		OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2021 French Republic Government Bond	2,438,635	0.46
EUR 700,000	BPCE SA RegS 1.00% 15/7/2024	724,395	0.14		OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2029	206,863	0.04
	BPCE SFH RegS 0.50% 11/10/2022 BPCE SFH RegS 0.625%	102,576	0.02		French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 5.75% 25/10/2032 French Republic Government Bond	25,122	0.00
	22/9/2027	825,952	0.15		OAT RegS 1.25% 25/5/2034	1,203,599	0.22
	BPCE SFH SA RegS 0.375% 21/2/2024 BPCE SFH SA RegS 0.625%	102,437	0.02	EUR 5,353,400	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.75% 25/6/2039	6,194,392	1.16
	29/5/2031 Caisse des Depots et Consignations	901,719	0.17	EUR 338,967	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 3.25% 25/5/2045	504,054	0.09
	RegS 1.00% 25/1/2021 Caisse Francaise de Financement	112,994	0.02	EUR 1,576,265	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.10%	001,001	0.00
	Local RegS 0.375% 11/5/2024 Caisse Francaise de Financement	1,435,819	0.27	FUR 2 805 062	25/7/2047 French Republic Government Bond	1,696,897	0.32
,	Local RegS 0.625% 26/1/2023 Caisse Francaise de Financement	206,387	0.04	20112,000,002	OAT RegS '144A' 2.00% 25/5/2048	3,349,735	0.63
	Local RegS 1.125% 9/9/2025 Cars Alliance Auto Loans France V	213,797	0.04	EUR 7,398,927	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.50%	5,5 .0,1 00	3.00
	'2016-1A' RegS FRN 18/5/2027 Cars Alliance Auto Loans France V	35,300	0.01	EUR 217,000	25/5/2050 French Republic Government Bond	7,836,130	1.47
	'2018-1 B' RegS FRN 21/10/2029	100,302	0.02		OAT RegS 4.00% 25/4/2055 French Republic Government Bond	383,118	0.07
EUR 200,000	Cars Alliance Auto Loans France V '2018-1A' RegS FRN 21/10/2029	200,517	0.04		OAT RegS 4.00% 25/4/2060 French Republic Government Bond	1,305,220	0.24
EUR 300,000	Cie de Financement Foncier SA RegS 0.75% 29/5/2026	313,803	0.06		OAT RegS '144A' 1.75% 25/5/2066	1,560,130	0.29
	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.875% 21/9/2023	102,549	0.02	EUR 400,000	HSBC France SA RegS 0.20% 4/9/2021	402,160	0.08
EUR 200,000	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.625% 15/3/2024	202,136	0.04		La Poste SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) Orange SA RegS 1.375%	675,549	0.13
	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 1.125% 23/3/2026	1,028,130	0.19		20/3/2028 Orange SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	208,590 285,457	0.04 0.05
EUR 200,000	Credit Agricole Assurances SA RegS FRN 27/9/2048	220,660	0.04		RCI Banque RegS 1.875% 8/11/2022*	422,795	0.08
EUR 130,000	Credit Agricole Home Loan SFH RegS 0.625% 11/9/2023	134,632	0.02		RCI Banque RegS FRN 12/1/2023 RCI Banque SA RegS FRN	328,332	0.06
EUR 100,000	Credit Agricole Home Loan SFH RegS 0.25% 23/2/2024	101,918	0.02		12/3/2025 Sanofi RegS 1.75% 10/9/2026	475,125 218,482	0.09 0.04
EUR 100,000	Credit Agricole SA/London RegS 0.875% 19/1/2022	102,373	0.02		Sanofi RegS 1.125% 5/4/2028	418,728	0.04

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	exchange Listing or Dealt in on And				change Listing or Dealt in on Anot	·	
Holdina	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Assets
· · · <b>J</b>	•				•		
EUR 400,000	France continued Societe Generale RegS 1.25% 15/2/2024	406,320	0.08	EUR 114,000	Germany continued Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau 0.50% 15/9/2027	118,690	0.0
EUR 300,000	Societe Generale RegS 1.75%			EUR 575,000	Landesbank Baden-Wuerttemberg		
EUR 500,000	22/3/2029 Societe Generale SFH RegS 0.50% 28/1/2026	304,306 514,515	0.06 0.10	EUR 300,000	RegS 0.375% 14/1/2026 Muenchener Rueckversicherungs- Gesellschaft AG in Muenchen	588,892	0.1
EUR 800,000	Societe Generale SFH SA RegS				RegS FRN 26/5/2049	331,137	0.0
EUR 800,000	0.50% 2/6/2025 Societe Generale SFH SA RegS	824,664	0.15	EUR 640,000	NRW Bank RegS 1.00% 15/6/2022 NRW Bank RegS 0.625% 2/2/2029	112,884 662,816	0.0 0. <i>1</i>
EUR 600,000	0.75% 29/1/2027 Teleperformance RegS 1.875% 2/7/2025	835,608	0.16 0.12	EUR 61,184	Red & Black Auto Germany 5 UG haftungsbeschrankt 'A' RegS FRN 15/1/2027	61 449	0.0
EUR 400,000	Total Capital International SA	626,940		EUR 400,000	Santander Consumer Bank RegS	61,448	
EUR 500.000	RegS 0.696% 31/5/2028 Unedic 0.875% 25/5/2028*	402,428 527,740	0.07 0.10	EUR 300.000	0.25% 5/12/2024 SAP SE RegS 1.625% 10/3/2031	404,950 321,741	0.0
	_	65,413,027	12.24		State of Hesse RegS 25/4/2025		0.3
	Germany			EUR 1,553,000	(Zero Coupon) State of Lower Saxony 0.125%	1,797,665	
EUR 100,000	Bertelsmann SE & Co KGaA RegS FRN 23/4/2075	101,943	0.02	EUR 1,497,000	8/4/2027 State of Lower Saxony RegS 0.125%	1,561,122	0.2
EUR 335,682	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe RegS 4.00%	.0.,0.0	0.02	EUR 980,000	7/3/2025 State of Lower Saxony RegS 0.375%	1,520,016	0.1
EUR 161,000	4/1/2037 Bundesrepublik Deutschland	559,709	0.11	EUR 10,000	14/5/2029 State of North Rhine-Westphalia Germany RegS 1.625%	992,784	0.
	Bundesanleihe RegS 4.75% 4/7/2040	310,020	0.06	FUR 590 000	24/10/2030 State of North Rhine-Westphalia	11,294	0.
EUR 553,000	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe RegS 2.50% 4/7/2044	835,467	0.16	2011 000,000	Germany RegS 1.10% 13/3/2034	626,108	0.
	Commerzbank 0.50% 9/6/2026	98,070	0.02	EUR 390,000	State of North Rhine-Westphalia Germany RegS 1.50%		
	Commerzbank AG RegS 4.00% 23/3/2026	220,016	0.04	EUR 800 000	12/6/2040 Volkswagen Bank GmbH RegS	430,611	0.0
EUR 375,000	Commerzbank AG RegS 1.50% 28/8/2028	386,737	0.07		1.25% 10/6/2024	807,808	0.
EUR 300,000	Deutsche Bahn Finance GMBH RegS 1.125% 18/12/2028	316,275	0.06		Volkswagen Financial Services AG RegS 0.875% 12/4/2023	376,867	0.
EUR 300,000	Deutsche Bahn Finance GmbH RegS 1.375% 28/3/2031	321,804	0.06		Volkswagen Financial Services AG RegS 1.375% 16/10/2023	127,583	0.
,	Deutsche Bank AG FRN 16/5/2022 Deutsche Pfandbriefbank AG RegS	289,484	0.05		Volkswagen Financial Services RegS 1.50% 1/10/2024	432,157	0.
	0.75% 7/2/2023* Deutsche Telekom RegS 1.75%	303,903	0.06		Volkswagen Leasing GmbH RegS 1.375% 20/1/2025	201,891	0.
	25/3/2031	440,478	0.08	EUR 325,000	Volkswagen Leasing GmbH RegS 1.625% 15/8/2025	329,690	0.
	DZ HYP AG RegS 0.875% 30/1/2029	369,226	0.07		_	20,924,610	3.
,	DZ HYP AG RegS 0.875% 17/4/2034	282,712	0.05		Greece		
EUR 300,000	Eurogrid GmbH RegS 1.625% 3/11/2023	317,604	0.06	EUR 400,000	Alpha Bank AE RegS 2.50% 5/2/2023	419,254	0.0
UR 1,500,000	FMS Wertmanagement RegS 0.375% 29/4/2030	1,512,405	0.28	EUR 300,000	National Bank of Greece SA RegS 2.75% 19/10/2020	309,504	0.
EUR 700,000	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA RegS 2.875% 15/7/2020	722,022	0.14			728,758	0.
EUR 765,000	Gemeinsame Deutsche Bundeslaender RegS 0.625%	,		GBP 240 000	<b>Guernsey</b> Credit Suisse Group Funding		
EUR 200,000	13/2/2029 Hamburg Commercial Bank AG RegS	793,791	0.15	22. 210,000	Guernsey Ltd RegS 2.75% 8/8/2025	275,447	0.
EUR 300,000	0.50% 23/5/2022 IKB Deutsche Industriebank AG RegS	200,360	0.04		_	275,447	0.
EUR 200,000	FRN 31/1/2028 ING-DiBa AG RegS 0.25%	293,100	0.06		Iceland		
	16/11/2026 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	202,652	0.04	EUR 700,000	Islandsbanki HF RegS FRN 19/1/2024	693,189	0.
	0.125% 7/6/2023 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	113,252	0.02	EUR 225,000	Landsbankinn HF RegS 1.00% 30/5/2023	222,511	0.
_011 113,000	0.125% 4/10/2024	115,426	0.02		-	915,700	0.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	hange Listing or Dealt in on And	Julior Hogula	iou marnot	Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Assets	
	Indonesia				Hal and found			
DR 13,813,000,000	Indonesia Indonesia Treasury Bond 6.125% 15/5/2028	765,719	0.14	EUR 1,963,000	Italy continued Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 4.50% 1/5/2023	2,178,439	0.41	
PR 22,236,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond			EUR 879,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	2,170,100		
	8.25% 15/5/2029	1,429,021	0.27	ELID 285 000	0.65% 15/10/2023 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	843,695	0.16	
	-	2,194,740	0.41	,	3.75% 1/9/2024	310,251	0.0	
EUR 700,000	Ireland Allied Irish Banks Plc RegS				Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 1.45% 15/5/2025	806,936	0.1	
	1.375% 16/3/2020	707,907	0.13	EUR 390,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 2.05% 1/8/2027	381,931	0.0	
	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'C' RegS FRN 17/5/2028	112,646	0.02	EUR 3,295,069	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.65% 23/4/2020	3,344,627	0.6	
	Bank of Ireland Mortgage Bank RegS 0.625% 14/3/2025*	725,442	0.14	EUR 196,396	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.25% 27/10/2020	199,839	0.0	
	Bank of Ireland RegS FRN 11/6/2024	400,398	0.07	EUR 3,585,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS 1.45% 15/11/2024	3,493,081	0.6	
SEK 1,990,000	Bluestep Mortgage Securities No 4 DAC 'B' RegS FRN		_	EUR 300,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 4.50% 1/3/2026	343,287	0.0	
EUR 175,000	10/8/2066 Eaton Capital Unlimited Co RegS	187,963	0.04	EUR 8,704,014	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.30% 15/5/2028	8,333,746	1.5	
EUR 209,878	0.021% 14/5/2021 Ireland Government Bond 5.40%	175,165	0.03	EUR 339,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		0.0	
EUR 1,720,000	13/3/2025 Ireland Government Bond RegS	276,588	0.05	EUR 1,663,000	RegS '144A' 4.75% 1/9/2028 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	404,549		
EUR 1,826,672	18/10/2022 (Zero Coupon) Ireland Government Bond RegS	1,742,979	0.33	EUR 1,085,162	RegS '144A' 1.65% 1/3/2032 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	1,470,874	0.2	
EUR 1,032,000	0.90% 15/5/2028 Ireland Government Bond RegS	1,923,906	0.36	EUR 65,000	RegS '144A' 1.25% 15/9/2032 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	982,245	0.1	
EUR 240,000	1.35% 18/3/2031 Ireland Government Bond RegS	1,116,799	0.21	EUR 1,500,000	RegS '144A' 2.45% 1/9/2033 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	61,832	0.0	
	1.70% 15/5/2037 Ireland Government Bond RegS	265,087	0.05	EUR 660,000	RegS '144A' 3.35% 1/3/2035 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	1,555,215	0.2	
	2.00% 18/2/2045 Ireland Government Bond RegS	344,844	0.06	EUR 34,000	RegS '144A' 2.25% 1/9/2036 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	596,884	0.1	
	1.50% 15/5/2050 Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 A' RegS	1,180,665	0.22	EUR 962,000	RegS '144A' 2.95% 1/9/2038 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	32,890	0.0	
OBI 00,200	FRN 17/11/2027	111,201	0.02	FUR 391 000	RegS '144A' 3.25% 1/9/2046 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	953,890	0.1	
	-	9,271,590	1.73		RegS '144A' 2.70% 1/3/2047 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	351,716	0.0	
FUR 300 000	<b>Italy</b> ACEA SpA RegS 1.50% 8/6/2027	299,136	0.06		RegS '144A' 3.45% 1/3/2048 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	1,729,160	0.3	
	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS 2.875% 14/1/2020		0.02		RegS '144A' 3.85% 1/9/2049	194,793	0.0	
EUR 200,000	Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena	101,894			Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 2.80% 1/3/2067	55,766	0.0	
EUR 400,000	SpA RegS 1.25% 20/1/2022 Buzzi Unicem SpA RegS 2.125%	203,209	0.04		Sunrise SPV '2017-1 A1' RegS FRN 27/4/2041	25,139	0.0	
EUR 300,000	28/4/2023 Credit Agricole Italia SpA RegS	413,204	0.08	,	Sunrise SPV 40 Srl '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 27/7/2042	199,969	0.0	
EUR 675,000	1.00% 25/3/2027 Credito Emiliano SpA RegS	305,480	0.06	EUR 100,000	Sunrise SPV Z70 Srl '2019-1 A' RegS FRN 27/5/2044	100,140	0.0	
	1.125% 17/1/2024	700,373	0.13		UniCredit SpA RegS FRN 20/2/2029	202,508	0.0	
EUR 54,422	Driver Italia One SRL 'A' RegS FRN 21/4/2029	54,498	0.01		UniCredit SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual) UniCredit SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	166,582 749,715	0.0 0.1	
EUR 416,000	Enel SpA RegS FRN 24/5/2080	410,255	0.08	LOIX 730,000	Officiedit SpA NegS i NN (Ferpetual)_			
	Enel SpA RegS FRN 24/11/2081* Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS	984,681	0.18			36,199,398	6.	
	2.00% 18/6/2021 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS	206,472	0.04	EUR 500,000	Jersey Glencore Finance Europe Ltd RegS	F06 005	•	
EUR 500,000	1.125% 4/3/2022 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS	604,752	0.11	GBP 475,000	1.25% 17/3/2021 Glencore Finance Europe Ltd RegS	506,825	0.1	
	0.50% 5/3/2024 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN	508,532	0.09	GBP 200,000	3.125% 26/3/2026 Heathrow Funding Ltd RegS 2.75%	542,140	0.1	
	(Perpetual) Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN	915,750	0.17	GBP 200,000	9/8/2049 HSBC Bank Capital Funding Sterling	216,947	0.0	
	(Perpetual)	323,046	0.06		1 LP RegS FRN (Perpetual)	290,080	0.0	
EUR 100,000	Iren SpA RegS 0.875% 4/11/2024	98,417	0.02		_	1,555,992	0.2	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

Official Olock L	exchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano	iller ixegula	ieu market	Official Stock Ex	change Listing or Dealt in on Anoth	iei iveguiale	u marke
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Assets
	Latvia				Netherlands continued		
EUR 325,000	Latvia Government International			EUR 500,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS		
	Bond RegS 1.875% 19/2/2049	339,739	0.06	EUD 100 000	1.375% 10/1/2034 ASML Holding NV RegS 3.375%	547,385	0.10
	_	339,739	0.06	EUR 100,000	19/9/2023	113,706	0.02
	Luxembourg			EUR 750,000	ASML Holding NV RegS 1.375%		
EUR 100,000	Allergan Funding SCS 2.625%	100.010	0.00	FUR 200 000	7/7/2026 Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS	794,505	0.1
GBP 58.800	15/11/2028 Compartment Driver UK Five 'B'	106,048	0.02		1.50% 26/6/2026	202,749	0.0
	RegS FRN 25/7/2025	66,330	0.01	EUR 500,000	Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS 2.125% 15/12/2029	509,935	0.10
GBP 65,822	Compartment Driver UK Four 'A' RegS FRN 25/3/2025	74,348	0.01	EUR 70,000	BMW Finance NV RegS 0.50%	509,955	0.10
GBP 93,544	Compartment Driver UK Four 'B'	74,340	0.01		22/11/2022	70,671	0.0
000 04 000	RegS FRN 25/3/2025	105,896	0.02	EUR 450,000	BMW Finance NV RegS 0.375% 10/7/2023	450,644	0.08
GBP 61,008	Compartment Driver UK Six 'A' RegS FRN 25/2/2026	68,868	0.01	EUR 625,000	BMW Finance NV RegS 1.50%	400,044	0.00
EUR 20,220	Compartment VCL 24 'A' RegS		0.01	CDD 200 000	6/2/2029 PNG Park NV Park 4 000/	640,809	0.12
EUD 00 057	FRN 21/8/2022	20,229	0.00	GBP 200,000	BNG Bank NV RegS 1.00% 17/6/2022	225,774	0.04
EUR 22,357	Compartment VCL 24 'B' RegS FRN 21/8/2022	22,362	0.00	EUR 447,000	BNG Bank NV RegS 0.75%		
EUR 240,000	European Financial Stability Facility			ELIB OUU UUU	11/1/2028 Cooperatieve Rabobank UA RegS	469,278	0.09
ELID 1 619 000	RegS 0.20% 28/4/2025 European Financial Stability Facility	244,999	0.05	201( 300,000	0.875% 8/2/2028*	945,652	0.18
LOIX 1,010,000	RegS 0.40% 31/5/2026	1,668,886	0.31	EUR 500,000	Daimler International Finance BV	500 440	0.04
EUR 1,643,000	European Financial Stability Facility	4 70 4 000	0.00	FUR 700 000	RegS 0.25% 11/5/2022 de Volksbank NV RegS 0.75%	500,440	0.09
FUR 400 000	RegS 0.75% 3/5/2027 European Financial Stability Facility	1,734,236	0.33		25/6/2023	713,937	0.13
	RegS 0.95% 14/2/2028	428,728	0.08	EUR 40,000	Deutsche Telekom International		
EUR 175,085	FACT Master '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 20/11/2025	175,751	0.03		Finance BV RegS 0.625% 3/4/2023	40,785	0.0
EUR 200,000	HeidelbergCement Finance	175,751	0.03	EUR 152,000	Deutsche Telekom International		
	Luxembourg SA RegS 1.50%				Finance BV RegS 2.75% 24/10/2024	170,875	0.03
FUR 875 000	14/6/2027 HeidelbergCement Finance	201,982	0.04	GBP 600,000	Deutsche Telekom International	110,010	0.00
2011 070,000	Luxembourg SA RegS 1.75%				Finance BV RegS 2.25% 13/4/2029	669.051	0.4
EUD 200 000	24/4/2028*	887,547	0.17	EUR 515,000	Deutsche Telekom International	668,951	0.12
EUR 200,000	Holcim Finance Luxembourg RegS 1.75% 29/8/2029	198,884	0.04		Finance BV RegS 2.00%		
EUR 100,000	Medtronic Global Holdings SCA			USD 200 000	1/12/2029 Enel Finance International NV RegS	554,089	0.10
FUR 425 000	0.375% 7/3/2023 Richemont International Holding SA	100,824	0.02		3.50% 6/4/2028	167,291	0.03
20,000	RegS 1.50% 26/3/2030	451,014	0.08	EUR 600,000	Enexis Holding NV RegS 0.875%	040.004	0.44
EUR 100,000	SELP Finance Sarl RegS 1.25%	404.000	0.00	EUR 325.000	28/4/2026* Ferrari NV RegS 0.25% 16/1/2021	618,291 325,723	0.12 0.06
EUR 400,000	25/10/2023 SELP Finance Sarl RegS 1.50%	101,688	0.02		ING Bank NV RegS 0.375%		
	20/11/2025	402,904	0.08	FUR 1 100 000	26/11/2021 ING Bank NV RegS 8/4/2022	807,784	0.18
	SES SA RegS 1.625% 22/3/2026 Silver Arrow Compartment Silver	206,244	0.04	201( 1,100,000	(Zero Coupon)	1,099,065	0.2
OBI 01,040	Arrow UK '2018-1UK A' RegS FRN			EUR 300,000	ING Groep NV RegS 1.00%	205 020	0.00
EUD 400 000	20/6/2024	69,974	0.01	EUR 300.000	20/9/2023 Nationale-Nederlanden Bank	305,838	0.06
EUR 400,000	Swiss Re Finance Luxembourg RegS FRN 30/4/2050	409,452	0.08		NV/The Netherlands RegS		
	_	7,747,194	1.45	ELID OOU OOU	0.50% 10/10/2024 Nationale-Nederlanden Bank	307,236	0.06
	_	, , ,		LOIN 900,000	NV/The Netherlands RegS		
4VN 10 000 000	Mexico	444 574	0.00	FUB 000 000	0.625% 11/9/2025	925,983	0.17
, ,	Mexican Bonos 6.50% 10/6/2021 Mexican Bonos 7.50% 3/6/2027	444,574 1,066,616	0.08 0.20	EUR 600,000	Nationale-Nederlanden Bank NV/The Netherlands RegS		
	Mexico Government International				1.00% 25/9/2028*	628,488	0.12
	Bond 1.625% 8/4/2026	350,908	0.07	EUR 57,000	Netherlands Government Bond	00.350	0.00
	_	1,862,098	0.35	EUR 200.000	RegS '144A' 2.75% 15/1/2047 NN Group NV RegS 1.00%	90,356	0.02
	Netherlands				18/3/2022	205,114	0.04
EUR 850,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS 0.25%	055.07	0.40	EUR 205,000	Schaeffler Finance BV RegS 3.25% 15/5/2025	211,972	0.04
EUR 750.000	3/12/2021 ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS 0.875%	855,971	0.16	EUR 200,000	Stichting AK Rabobank Certificaten		
	15/1/2024	772,005	0.14		RegS 6.50% (Perpetual)	234,964	0.04

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Jiliciai Stock L	xchange Listing or Dealt in on An	otilei Kegulai	led Market	Official Stock Ex	change Listing or Dealt in on Anotl	ier Regulate	a warke
Hald's a	Bara daga	Market Value	% of Net	11-145	Beautiful a	Market Value	% of Net
Holding	Description	EUR	Assets	Holding	Description	EUR	Assets
EUD 100 000	Netherlands continued			EUD 400 000	Portugal  Renea Comercial Portugues BoxS		
EUR 100,000	Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	96,924	0.02		Banco Comercial Portugues RegS 0.75% 31/5/2022	408,302	0.08
EUR 600,000	Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN		0.44	EUR 200,000	Banco Santander Totta SA RegS	040 504	0.0
EUR 200,000	(Perpetual)* Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN	586,176	0.11	EUR 300,000	1.25% 26/9/2027 Caixa Economica Montepio Geral	212,524	0.0
	(Perpetual)	193,700	0.04		Caixa Economica Bancaria SA RegS 0.875% 17/10/2022	306,449	0.0
EUR 400,000	Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	413,322	0.08	EUR 100,000	EDP - Energias de Portugal SA RegS	300,449	0.0
EUR 225,000	TenneT Holding BV RegS	222 205	0.04	FUR 178 000	FRN 16/9/2075 Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT	106,731	0.0
EUR 480,000	0.875% 3/6/2030 TenneT Holding BV RegS FRN	223,205	0.04	LOIX 170,000	RegS '144A' 4.125% 14/4/2027	227,824	0.0
TUD 700 000	(Perpetual)	493,598	0.09	EUR 925,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT RegS '144A' 3.85% 15/4/2021	998,824	0.1
EUR 700,000	Volkswagen International Finance NV RegS 2.625% 16/11/2027	737,860	0.14	EUR 62,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT	990,024	0.1
EUR 700,000	Volkswagen International Finance	077.000	0.40	ELID 944 000	RegS '144A' 2.125% 17/10/2028	70,046	0.0
	NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	677,866 18,598,917	0.13 3.48	EUR 644,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT RegS '144A' 1.95% 15/6/2029	935,983	0.1
	-	10,390,917	<u> </u>	EUR 137,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT RegS '144A' 2.25% 18/4/2034	155,222	0.0
ELID 425 000	New Zealand ANZ New Zealand Int'l Ltd/London			EUR 49,800	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT	155,222	0.0
EUR 425,000	RegS 0.50% 17/1/2024	434,881	0.08	ELID 221 510	RegS '144A' 4.10% 15/2/2045 TAGUS - Sociedade de Titularizacao	71,926	0.0
EUR 400,000	ANZ New Zealand International			EUR 221,310	de Creditos SA Via Volta IV RegS		
	Ltd/London RegS 0.125% 22/9/2023	403,092	0.07	EUD 02 720	2.423% 12/2/2021 TAGUS - Sociedade de Titularizacao	225,352	0.0
EUR 300,000	ASB Finance Ltd/London RegS	200 766	0.06	EUR 93,730	de Creditos SA Via Volta VI RegS		
EUR 500,000	0.625% 18/10/2024 Chorus Ltd RegS 1.125%	308,766	0.06	ELID 136 836	1.10% 13/2/2023	94,719	0.0
NZD 906 000	18/10/2023	514,345	0.10	EUR 130,630	Volta Electricity Receivables 0.85% 12/2/2022	137,400	0.0
NZD 600,000	New Zealand Government Inflation Linked Bond RegS 2.00%				_	3,951,302	0.7
	20/9/2025	553,561	0.10		Romania		
	-	2,214,645	0.41	EUR 800,000	Romanian Government International		
	Norway				Bond RegS 2.00% 8/12/2026	815,500	0.1
EUR 750,000	DNB Bank ASA RegS 0.60% 25/9/2023	766,845	0.14		_	815,500	0.1
EUR 900,000	DNB Boligkreditt AS RegS 0.625%	700,045	0.14		Russia		
TUD 225 000	19/6/2025	932,544	0.18	RUB 51,030,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.40% 17/7/2024	695,959	0.1
	Eika Boligkreditt AS RegS 0.50% 28/8/2025	230,850	0.04	RUB 19,400,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ	090,909	0.1
IOK 2,833,000	Norway Government Bond RegS	206 440	0.06		7.05% 19/1/2028	255,408	0.0
EUR 325,000	'144A' 1.75% 13/3/2025 Sbanken Boligkreditt RegS	296,440	0.06		_	951,367	0.1
	0.375% 26/4/2023	331,136	0.06		Saudi Arabia		
EUR 1,050,000	SpareBank 1 Boligkreditt RegS 0.50% 30/1/2025	1,081,805	0.20	USD 200,000	Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 4.375% 16/4/2049	175,203	0.0
	-	3,639,620	0.68		4.07370 10/4/2043	175,203	0.0
	Poland				_	,200	
PLN 1,870,000	Republic of Poland Government			FUR 1 375 000	Singapore Oversea-Chinese Banking Corp Ltd		
DI NI 2 105 000	Bond 1.75% 25/7/2021*	436,837	0.08	LOIX 1,373,000	RegS 0.625% 18/4/2025	1,429,049	0.2
PLIN 3, 195,000	Republic of Poland Government Bond 2.25% 25/4/2022	754,893	0.14		_	1,429,049	0.2
PLN 1,234,000	Republic of Poland Government	202 020	0.06		Slovakia		
EUR 275,000	Bond 3.25% 25/7/2025 Republic of Poland Government	303,939	0.06	EUR 625,000	Slovakia Government Bond RegS		
	International Bond RegS 0.50%	200 225	0.05	ELID 300 000	0.75% 9/4/2030 Vseobecna Uverova Banka RegS	642,269	0.12
EUR 171,000	20/12/2021 Republic of Poland Government	280,225	0.05	LON 300,000	0.25% 26/3/2024	301,971	0.06
,	International Bond RegS 1.00%	477 700	0.00		<del>-</del>	944,240	0.18
EUR 150,000	25/10/2028* Santander Bank Polska RegS	177,768	0.03		South Africa		
,	0.75% 20/9/2021	151,416	0.03	ZAR 21,113,727	Republic of South Africa		
	-	2,105,078	0.39		Government Bond 8.75% 28/2/2048	1,162,570	0.22
					LUI LI LUTU	1,102,070	0.22

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market					
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	Spain				Spain continued			
EUR 800,000	Abanca Corp Bancaria SA RegS 0.75% 28/5/2029	798,164	0.15	EUR 324,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.45% 30/7/2066	438,472	0.08	
EUR 500,000	Adif - Alta Velocidad RegS 1.25%	,		EUR 76,400	SRF Fondo de Titulizacion			
EUR 1,100,000	4/5/2026 Amadeus Capital Markets SAU RegS	524,625	0.10	GBP 300.000	'2017-1 A' RegS FRN 26/4/2063 Telefonica Emisiones SAU RegS	76,423	0.01	
	0.125% 6/10/2020 Auto ABS Spanish Loans FT	1,102,321	0.21		5.375% 2/2/2026	400,391	0.07	
EUR 94,300	'2016-1 A' RegS FRN 31/12/2032	94,586	0.02		-	23,346,828	4.37	
EUR 600,000	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria RegS FRN (Perpetual)	597,720	0.11		Supranational			
EUR 700,000	Banco de Sabadell SA RegS			EUR 500,000	African Development Bank 0.50% 21/3/2029	511,055	0.09	
EUR 100,000	1.625% 7/3/2024* Banco Santander SA RegS 1.00%	715,806	0.13	GBP 235,000	Council Of Europe Development			
	7/4/2025 Banco Santander SA RegS 0.875%	105,721	0.02	EUR 1,056,000	Bank RegS 0.625% 15/6/2022 European Investment Bank 0.10%	262,980	0.05	
EUR 600,000	9/5/2031	816,140	0.15		15/10/2026	1,069,448	0.20	
	Bankia SA RegS 1.00% 14/3/2023 Bankia SA RegS FRN 15/2/2029	312,414 612,444	0.06 0.11	EUR 44,000	European Investment Bank 2.625% 15/3/2035	57,071	0.01	
	CaixaBank RegS 1.125%	012,444	0.11	EUR 128,000	European Investment Bank RegS 0.375% 15/5/2026	122 012	0.02	
FUR 400 000	27/3/2026 Caja Rural de Navarra SCC RegS	503,385	0.09	EUR 1,298,000	European Investment Bank RegS	132,812		
	0.625% 1/12/2023	411,176	0.08	FUR 845 000	0.875% 14/1/2028 European Investment Bank RegS	1,390,093	0.26	
EUR 200,000	Caja Rural de Navarra SCC RegS 0.875% 8/5/2025	207,802	0.04		1.125% 13/4/2033	912,845	0.17	
EUR 57,617	Driver Espana Five FDT '5A' RegS			GBP 239,000	European Investment Bank RegS 3.875% 8/6/2037	366,173	0.07	
EUR 75,034	FRN 21/12/2028 Driver Espana Four FT 'A' RegS	57,698	0.01	EUR 455,000	European Stability Mechanism			
EUD 200 000	FRN 21/4/2028	75,138	0.01	EUR 665,000	RegS 17/1/2022 (Zero Coupon) European Stability Mechanism	460,246	0.09	
EUR 200,000	Ibercaja Banco RegS 0.25% 18/10/2023	202,457	0.04	ELID 200 226	RegS 0.10% 31/7/2023 European Stability Mechanism	676,830	0.13	
EUR 100,000	NorteGas Energia Distribucion SAU RegS 0.918% 28/9/2022	101,773	0.02		RegS 0.75% 15/3/2027	413,178	0.08	
EUR 325,000	NorteGas Energia Distribucion SAU			EUR 900,000	European Stability Mechanism RegS 0.50% 5/3/2029	926,766	0.17	
EUR 100.000	RegS 2.065% 28/9/2027 Santander Consumer Finance SA	338,510	0.06	EUR 1,550,000	European Union RegS 0.50%	,		
	RegS 1.50% 12/11/2020	102,299	0.02	EUR 66,000	4/4/2025 European Union RegS 0.75%	1,611,675	0.30	
EUR 100,000	Santander Consumer Finance SA RegS 0.50% 4/10/2021	101,127	0.02		4/4/2031 European Union RegS 1.25%	68,892	0.01	
EUR 200,000	Santander Consumer Finance SA RegS 1.00% 27/2/2024	204,136	0.04	EUR 385,000	4/4/2033	421,775	0.08	
EUR 763,000	Spain Government Bond 0.75%			GBP 700,000	International Bank for Reconstruction & Development			
FUR 280 000	30/7/2021 Spain Government Bond 0.40%	781,407	0.15		0.75% 7/12/2021	787,444	0.15	
	30/4/2022	285,800	0.05			10,069,283	1.88	
EUR 1,397,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 5.40% 31/1/2023	1,685,250	0.32		Sweden			
EUR 390,000	Spain Government Bond RegS			SEK 4,700,000	Kommuninvest I Sverige AB RegS	450,000	0.00	
EUR 139,000	'144A' 4.40% 31/10/2023 Spain Government Bond RegS	467,571	0.09	SEK 6,000,000	1.00% 12/5/2025 Landshypotek Bank AB RegS	458,609	0.09	
FUR 421 000	'144A' 4.80% 31/1/2024 Spain Government Bond RegS	170,592	0.03	FUR 800 000	0.75% 25/5/2023 Lansforsakringar Bank AB RegS	573,982	0.11	
,	'144A' 1.95% 30/4/2026	469,114	0.09		0.875% 25/9/2023	820,248	0.15	
EUR 64,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.50% 30/4/2027	69,275	0.01	EUR 225,000	Lansforsakringar Hypotek AB RegS 0.625% 29/1/2026	232,724	0.04	
EUR 2,477,000	Spain Government Bond RegS			SEK 5,000,000	Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB			
EUR 2,160,000	'144A' 1.40% 30/4/2028 Spain Government Bond RegS	2,659,505	0.50	EUR 145,000	RegS 1.50% 21/12/2022 Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB	491,959	0.09	
	'144A' 1.40% 30/7/2028 Spain Government Bond RegS	2,309,947	0.43		RegS 0.625% 30/1/2023	149,527	0.03	
	'144A' 1.45% 30/4/2029	1,913,823	0.36		Stadshypotek AB RegS 1.50% 1/6/2023	1,481,090	0.28	
EUR 858,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 2.35% 30/7/2033	991,556	0.19	EUR 300,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS 0.25% 28/2/2022	302,607	0.06	
EUR 127,000	Spain Government Bond RegS			EUR 100,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS			
EUR 988.000	'144A' 5.15% 31/10/2044 Spain Government Bond RegS	216,172	0.04	SEK 2.000.000	1.125% 14/12/2022 Sveriges Sakerstallda Obligationer	103,943	0.02	
	'144A' 2.90% 31/10/2046	1,218,456	0.23		AB RegS 1.00% 21/6/2023	193,780	0.04	
EUR 1,019,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 2.70% 31/10/2048	1,207,632	0.23	EUR 800,000	Swedbank AB RegS 0.30% 6/9/2022	801,280	0.15	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Markat	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	Net Assets
	Sweden continued				United Kingdom continued		
SEK 4,770,000	Sweden Continued  Sweden Government Bond 5.00%  1/12/2020*	486,286	0.09	GBP 400,000	BUPA Finance Plc RegS 5.00% 8/12/2026	498,162	0.09
SEK 575,000	Sweden Government Bond 3.50% 30/3/2039	83,644	0.01	GBP 525,000	Cadent Finance Plc RegS 1.125% 22/9/2021*	590,459	0.11
	_	6,179,679	1.16	GBP 400,000	Cadent Finance Plc RegS 2.75%		
	Switzerland			GBP 74,797	22/9/2046 Castell Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN	434,080	0.08
EUR 100,000	Credit Suisse AG RegS FRN 18/9/2025	106,512	0.02	GBP 1,002,000	25/10/2044 Centrica Plc RegS 4.375%	84,486	0.02
USD 600,000	Credit Suisse Group AG RegS FRN 12/6/2024	538,758	0.10		13/3/2029 Centrica Plc RegS FRN 10/4/2076	1,301,868 99,594	0.24 0.02
USD 400,000	Credit Suisse Group RegS FRN			EUR 125,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	125,430	0.0
CHF 2,522,000	(Perpetual) Swiss Confederation Government	366,008	0.07	EUR 2,950,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	3,056,023	0.57
CHF 2,332,000	Bond RegS 2.00% 28/4/2021 Swiss Confederation Government	2,372,191	0.44	GBP 100,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance		
CHF 293.000	Bond RegS 1.50% 24/7/2025* Swiss Confederation Government	2,372,628	0.44	GBP 200,000	Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050 Delamare Cards MTN Issuer Plc	115,232	0.02
CHE 999 000	Bond RegS 1.25% 28/5/2026 Swiss Confederation Government	297,778	0.06		'2017-1 A1' RegS FRN 19/10/2022	225,483	0.04
	Bond RegS 4.00% 8/4/2028 Swiss Confederation Government	1,262,925	0.24	GBP 99,374	Feldspar Plc '2016-1 A' RegS FRN 15/9/2045	112,378	0.0
	Bond RegS 1.50% 30/4/2042	862,279	0.16	GBP 109,000	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-2 C' RegS FRN 12/9/2068	124,240	0.0
BBP 1,575,000	UBS AG RegS FRN 12/2/2026 UBS AG/London RegS 1.25%	1,276,812	0.24	GBP 31,954	Finsbury Square Plc '2016-2 A' RegS FRN 16/8/2058	36,102	0.0
EUR 625,000	10/12/2020 UBS AG/London RegS 0.625%	1,778,031	0.33	EUR 100,000	G4S International Finance Plc RegS		0.0
EUR 300,000	23/1/2023 UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG	636,869	0.12	EUR 550,000	1.50% 9/1/2023 G4S International Finance Plc RegS	100,521	
	RegS 1.50% 30/11/2024 UBS Group Funding Switzerland	311,499	0.06	GBP 99,977	1.875% 24/5/2025 Gemgarto Plc '2018-1 B' RegS FRN	553,223	0.1
	RegS FRN (Perpetual)  Zuercher Kantonalbank RegS FRN	274,435	0.05	EUR 200,000	16/9/2065 GlaxoSmithKline Capital Plc RegS	111,073	0.0
LOIX 000,000	15/6/2027	626,646	0.12	GBP 100,000	1.25% 21/5/2026 Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK Plc	210,270	0.0
	_	13,083,371	2.45		'2017-A B' RegS FRN 20/6/2025 Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK Plc	112,743	0.0
GRP 100 000	United Kingdom Azure Finance Plc 'C' RegS FRN				'2018-A A' RegS FRN 20/6/2026	112,910	0.0
	30/6/2027	113,458	0.02		Gosforth Funding Plc '2016-2X A1A' RegS FRN 24/7/2058	15,477	0.0
	Barclays Bank Plc RegS 10.00% 21/5/2021	129,822	0.03		Gosforth Funding Plc '2017-1X A2' FRN 19/12/2059	225,044	0.0
	Barclays Plc FRN (Perpetual) Barclays Plc RegS FRN 6/10/2023	310,220 756,663	0.06 0.14	GBP 116,246	Hawksmoor Mortgages Plc '2016-1 A' RegS FRN 25/5/2053	131,470	0.0
	Barclays Plc RegS 3.125% 17/1/2024	259,122	0.05	GBP 100,000	Hawksmoor Mortgages Plc '2016-1 B' RegS FRN 25/5/2053	113,205	0.0
	Barclays Plc RegS FRN 11/11/2025	479,104	0.09	GBP 100,000	Holmes Master Issuer Plc '2018-1X		
	Barclays Plc RegS 3.00% 8/5/2026	253,413	0.05 0.05	CDD 550 000	A3' RegS FRN 15/10/2054	112,087	0.0 0.1
	Barclays Plc RegS FRN 7/2/2028 BAT International Finance Plc	288,510	0.05		HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 27/6/2023 HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 22/7/2028	621,700 401,569	0.0
	RegS 3.625% 9/11/2021 BAT International Finance Plc	757,771	0.14		HSBC Holdings Plc RegS FRN 13/11/2026	421,285	0.
	RegS 2.75% 25/3/2025	178,155	0.03	EUR 109,000	Imperial Brands Finance Plc RegS		
	BAT International Finance Plc RegS 2.25% 16/1/2030	503,576	0.09	GBP 1,100,000	1.375% 27/1/2025 J Sainsbury Plc RegS 1.25%	110,591	0.
GBP 65,275	Bavarian Sky UK 1 Plc 'A' FRN 20/11/2025	73,647	0.01	GBP 77,000	21/11/2019 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2014-2X	1,239,411	0.
EUR 400,000	BP Capital Markets Plc RegS 1.117% 25/1/2024	415,204	0.08	GBP 185,000	2A' RegS FRN 22/12/2054 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2017-1X	87,005	0.0
EUR 100,000	BP Capital Markets Plc RegS 0.83% 19/9/2024	102,424	0.02		1A' RegS FRN 22/12/2069 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2017-1X	208,563	0.0
EUR 375,000	BP Capital Markets Plc RegS 1.231% 8/5/2031	378,476	0.07		2A' RegS FRN 22/12/2069 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2019-1X	337,737	0.0
GBP 146,115	Brass NO 7 Plc 'A' RegS FRN				1A2' RegS FRN 22/12/2069	170,101	0.0
EUR 350,000	16/10/2059 British Telecommunications Plc	165,036	0.03		LCR Finance Plc RegS 4.50% 7/12/2028	434,213	0.0
	RegS 1.00% 21/11/2024	356,169	0.07	EUR 100,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 14/9/2022	102,624	0.0

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

EUR 275,000 GBP 230,000 EUR 725,000 GBP 200,000 GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	Description  United Kingdom continued Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.25% 25/3/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 7.50% 15/4/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 26/3/2025 Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 27/11/2055	278,308 327,471 747,511	% of Net Assets  0.05 0.06	GBP 48,429	Description United Kingdom continued	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Asset
EUR 275,000 GBP 230,000 EUR 725,000 GBP 200,000 GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	United Kingdom continued Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.25% 25/3/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 7.50% 15/4/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 26/3/2025 Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	278,308 327,471 747,511	0.05	GBP 48,429	United Kingdom continued	Lon	70000
GBP 230,000 EUR 725,000 GBP 200,000 GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.25% 25/3/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 7.50% 15/4/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 26/3/2025 Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	327,471 747,511			<del>-</del>		
EUR 725,000 GBP 200,000 GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 7.50% 15/4/2024 Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 26/3/2025 Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	327,471 747,511			Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS 5.744% 13/4/2040	66,255	0.0
GBP 200,000 GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.625% 26/3/2025 Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	747,511	0.06	GBP 83,045	Tolkien Funding Sukuk No 1 Plc 'A'	00,200	0.0
GBP 98,424 GBP 100,000	Lloyds Banking Group Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual) Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN		0.44	GBP 253,210	RegS FRN 20/7/2052 Towd Point Mortgage Funding	93,684	0.0
GBP 100,000	Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN		0.14		Auburn 11 Plc '2017-A11X A1' RegS FRN 20/5/2045	286,054	0.
	27/11/2055	226,306	0.04		Turbo Finance 6 Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/2/2023	113,168	0.
	Motor Plc '2016-1 C' 3.75%	110,897	0.02	GBP 245,000	Turbo Finance 7 Plc 'B' FRN 20/6/2023	277,451	0.
	25/11/2025 Nationwide Building Society RegS	114,820	0.02	GBP 106,984	Turbo Finance 8 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 20/2/2026	120,982	0.
	2.25% 25/6/2029 Nationwide Building Society RegS	145,484	0.03	GBP 100,000	Twin Bridges 2018-1 Plc 'B' RegS FRN 12/9/2050	112,186	0.0
	FRN (Perpetual) Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 A'	744	0.00	GBP 811,642	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 5.00% 7/3/2025	1,140,898	0.
	RegS FRN 15/7/2025	225,330	0.04	GBP 640,728	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 2.00% 7/9/2025*		
	Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 B' RegS FRN 15/7/2025	112,988	0.02	GBP 71,000	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.50%	782,900	0.
	Next Group Plc RegS 3.00% 26/8/2025	114,899	0.02	GBP 74,069	7/9/2034 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.25%	116,826	0.
	Next Plc RegS 4.375% 2/10/2026 Oat Hill No 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	123,797	0.02	GBP 472,000	7/3/2036 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.25%	120,982	0.
EUR 200,000	25/2/2046 Paragon Mortgages No 10 Plc '10X	294,496	0.06	GBP 490,701	7/9/2039 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 3.25%	803,171	0.
	A2B' RegS FRN 15/6/2041 Paragon Mortgages No 12 Plc '12X	192,610	0.04		22/1/2044 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 3.50%	758,080	0
	B1B' RegS FRN 15/11/2038 Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '144A'	42,744	0.01		22/1/2045 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.25%	8,542,594	1.
	FRN 15/1/2039	52,837	0.01		7/12/2046	3,411,371	0.
	Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '13X B1B' RegS FRN 15/1/2039	89,391	0.02		United Kingdom Gilt RegS 3.75% 22/7/2052	1,305,242	0.
	Paragon Mortgages No 14 Plc '14X BB' RegS FRN 15/9/2039	130,210	0.03		United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.25% 7/12/2055	935,658	0
	Paragon Mortgages No 23 Plc 'A2' RegS FRN 15/1/2043	9,376	0.00		United Kingdom Gilt RegS 1.75% 22/7/2057	299,967	0
GBP 12,267	Paragon Mortgages No 24 Plc 'A2' RegS FRN 15/7/2043	13,891	0.00	GBP 906,620	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.00% 22/1/2060	1,856,201	0
3BP 100,000	Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 15/5/2050	111,682	0.02	GBP 375,000	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 2.50% 22/7/2065	586,625	0
GBP 158,000	PCL Funding II Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 15/6/2022	178,495	0.03	GBP 398,611	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 3.50% 22/7/2068	790,839	0.
GBP 212,000	PCL Funding III Plc '2017-2 A' RegS			GBP 575,000	University of Oxford RegS 2.544%		
GBP 200,000	FRN 15/6/2023 Prs Finance Plc RegS 1.75%	238,787	0.05	GBP 500,000	8/12/2117 Vodafone Group Plc RegS	676,799	0
GBP 100,000	24/11/2026 Residential Mortgage Securities 29	233,162	0.04		(Contingent Convertible Bond) 26/11/2020 (Zero Coupon)	550,763	0
GBP 100,000	Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/12/2046 Residential Mortgage Securities 30	113,113	0.02	GBP 200,000	Warwick Finance Residential Mortgages No One Plc 'B' RegS		
GBP 230,474	Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/3/2050 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X A1' RegS	112,759	0.02	GBP 100,000	FRN 21/9/2049 Warwick Finance Residential	226,262	0.
GBP 600,000	FRN 20/8/2056 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X B1' RegS	259,948	0.05	_,	Mortgages No Two Plc 'C' RegS FRN 21/9/2049	113,256	0
GBP 450,000	FRN 20/8/2056 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X C1' RegS	675,150	0.13		WPP Finance 2013 RegS 0.75% 18/11/2019	651,914	0
GBP 142,930	FRN 20/8/2056 RMAC Securities No 2 Plc '2018-2 A'	506,985	0.10	GBP 200,000	WPP Finance 2013 RegS 2.875% 14/9/2046	188,178	0
	RegS FRN 12/6/2046 Santander UK Plc 0.10% 12/5/2024	161,267 251,267	0.03 0.05	EUR 100,000	Yorkshire Building Society RegS 0.75% 10/11/2022	103,035	0.
	Santander UK Plc RegS 0.875% 13/1/2020	201,228	0.04	EUR 150,000	Yorkshire Building Society RegS 0.375% 11/4/2023	152,726	0.
GBP 100,000	Silverstone Master Issuer Plc	۷ ۱,۷۷۵	0.04		U.U/U/U 11/4/2U2U	50,597,295	9.
	'2019-1X 2A' RegS FRN 21/1/2070	113,230	0.02		-		
EUR 300,000	Sky Ltd RegS 1.50% 15/9/2021	310,135	0.06	USD 505 000	United States Anheuser-Busch InBev Worldwide		
EUR 100,000	Sky Ltd RegS 2.25% 17/11/2025	111,032	0.02	U3D,000	Inc 5.45% 23/1/2039	594,581	0.
GBP 200,000	SSE Plc RegS FRN 16/9/2077	223,749	0.04	EUR 139.000	Apple Inc 1.625% 10/11/2026	151,940	0.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

			ted Market	Official Stock Ex			
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Asset
· ·	Ilmited Ctates continued			EVOLIANCE T	PADED EUNDO1		
FUR 200 000	United States continued AT&T Inc 3.15% 4/9/2036	215,730	0.04	EXCHANGE	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>		
,	BAT Capital Corp RegS FRN			7 711	Ireland iShares EUR High Yield Corp		
GBP 450,000	16/8/2021 BAT Capital Corp RegS 2.125%	149,820	0.03		Bond UCITS ETF iShares JP Morgan EM Local	790,609	0.
FUR 400 000	15/8/2025 Citigroup Inc RegS FRN 24/7/2026	496,986 413,900	0.09 0.08	24,004	Government Bond UCITS ETF	1,255,493	0.2
	Coca-Cola Co/The 0.125%	410,000	0.00			2,046,102	0.3
ELID 600 000	22/9/2022	175,735	0.03	Total Exchange Tra	aded Funds	2,046,102	0.3
EUR 680,000	Coca-Cola Co/The 0.75% 22/9/2026	693,124	0.13		Securities and Money		
USD 400,000	CRH America Finance Inc RegS			Market Instruments Official Stock Exch			
ELID 620 000	3.95% 4/4/2028 FedEx Corp 0.50% 9/4/2020	361,385 622,827	0.07 0.12		r Regulated Market	493,027,975	92.
	Fidelity National Information	022,021	0.12				
	Services Inc 0.125% 21/5/2021	100,146	0.02	Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Market	Instruments	
EUR 850,000	Fidelity National Information Services Inc 2.00% 21/5/2030	871,750	0.16				
EUR 675,000	Fidelity National Information	67 1,750	0.10	BONDS			
	Services Inc 2.95% 21/5/2039	708,349	0.13		Italy		
EUR 190,000	Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The RegS FRN 27/7/2021	192,626	0.04	USD 640,000	Eni SpA RegS 4.25% 9/5/2029*	583,204	0.
EUR 475,000	International Business Machines	192,020	0.04		· ·	583,204	0.
	Corp 1.25% 29/1/2027	492,034	0.09				
EUR 100,000	International Flavors & Fragrances Inc 1.80% 25/9/2026			IDV 500 225 482	Japan		
	(traded in Germany)	104,524	0.02	JP 1 500,225,162	Japanese Government CPI Linked Bond 0.10% 10/3/2028	4,291,425	0.
EUR 525,000	International Flavors & Fragrances					4,291,425	0.8
	Inc 1.80% 25/9/2026	E40 7E1	0.10			.,_0 .,0	
EUR 200,000	(traded in Luxembourg) JPMorgan Chase & Co RegS	548,751	0.10		New Zealand		
	0.625% 25/1/2024	202,088	0.04	NZD 1,768,000	New Zealand Government Inflation Linked Bond RegS 2.50%		
EUR 450,000	Levi Strauss & Co 3.375% 15/3/2027	470,601	0.09		20/9/2040	1,386,133	0.2
GBP 400,000	McDonald's Corp RegS 2.95%	470,001	0.00			1,386,133	0.:
	15/3/2034	471,636	0.09				
	Morgan Stanley FRN 9/11/2021 Morgan Stanley FRN 26/7/2024	300,189 701,106	0.06 0.13	CPD 120 000	United Kingdom Finsbury Square '2018-2B' Plc		
	Morgan Stanley FRN 23/10/2024	204,670	0.13	GBP 120,000	FRN 12/9/2068	135,760	0.
	Morgan Stanley 1.375%			GBP 141,848	Gemgarto Plc '2018-1A' FRN		
TUD 625 000	27/10/2026	511,712	0.10	1190 164 000	16/9/2065 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2018-2X	159,985	0.0
EUR 625,000	National Grid North America Inc RegS 0.75% 8/8/2023	636,419	0.12	03D 104,000	1A' FRN 22/12/2069	146,792	0.0
EUR 625,000	PVH Corp RegS 3.125%	333, 3	0	GBP 100,000	Twin Bridges Plc '2019-1 A' RegS		
EUD 275 000	15/12/2027	669,487	0.12		FRN 12/12/2052	112,761	0.0
EUR 3/5,000	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc 1.50% 1/12/2020	382,200	0.07			555,298	0.
USD 278,200	United States Treasury Inflation	002,200	0.01	Total Bonds		6,816,060	1.3
	Indexed Bonds 0.50%	250 072	0.05	Total Other Transfe and Money Market		6,816,060	1.3
USD 191.546	15/1/2028 United States Treasury Inflation	250,872	0.05	and worldy warke	indianens	0,010,000	1.2
	Indexed Bonds 0.875%			Callactive Inves	otmant Cahamaal		
IOD 4 400 000	15/1/2029	178,763	0.03	Collective inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
JSD 1,438,286	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 1.00%				Ireland		
	15/2/2048	1,360,121	0.25	10.534.434	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
	US Bancorp 0.85% 7/6/2024	118,143	0.02	,,,,,	Institutional Euro Assets		
GBP 325,000	Wells Fargo & Co RegS 2.50% 2/5/2029	367,240	0.07		Liquidity Fund Agency Dis	10,519,686	1.9
	2,0,2020	13,945,597	2.61			10,519,686	1.9
al Bonde				Total Collective Inv		10,519,686	1.9
al Bonds		345,322,155	64.62	Securities portfolio	at market value	510,363,721	95.
				Other Net Assets		24,000,340	4.4
				Total Net Assets (E	IIB)	534,364,061	100.0

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	France				Ireland		
(104,800)	Getlink SE	Bank of America		(38,305)	CRH Plc	Bank of America	1
		Merrill Lynch	39,824			Merrill Lynch	22,600
(56,781)	Suez	Bank of America					22,600
		Merrill Lynch	27,823				·
			67,647		Spain		
				(39,663)	Naturgy Energy Group SA	Bank of America	1
	Germany					Merrill Lynch	38,076
(137,969)	E.ON SE	Bank of America					38,076
		Merrill Lynch	(35,596)	Total (Gross	،underlying exposure - EUR 5	488,838)	92,727
			(33,390)				

	Nominal			Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CCILS	EUR 8,907,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFE and pays Fixed 1.452%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/9/2021	(162,611)	(162,528)
CCILS	EUR 1,000,000 EUR 409,555	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 1.122% Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2021	(9,349)	(9,340)
CCILS	GBP 733,114	and pays Fixed 1.050% Fund receives Fixed 3.273% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/5/2022	(955)	(951)
CCILS	GBP 4,755,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.348% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/5/2023	(5,363)	(5,349)
CCILS	GBP 3,507,396	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.472% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/9/2023	(18,292)	(18,212)
CCILS	GBP 895,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.427% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/9/2023	13,843	13,902
CCILS	GBP 892,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.561% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/10/2023	4,731	4,747
CCILS	GBP 1,635,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.608% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/11/2023	8,537	8,552
CCILS	GBP 294,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.640%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023 15/12/2023	19,528 (4,124)	19,558 (4,119)
CCILS	EUR 1,525,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.100% and pays Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	14,428	14,451
CCILS	EUR 2,980,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.110% and pays Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	22,115	22,161
CCILS	EUR 1,171,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 0.997%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	(1,736)	(1,718)
CCILS	GBP 250,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.515% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	(1,062)	(1,058)
CCILS	GBP 2,210,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.410%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	23,810	23,849
CCILS	GBP 2,480,000 GBP 989,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.442% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	21,691	21,735
CCILS	GBP 132,000	and pays Fixed 3.442% Fund receives Fixed 3.370% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	8,206	8,668
CCILS	EUR 1,490,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2028	(2,772)	(2,769)
CCILS	EUR 2,980,000	and pays Fixed 1.278% Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(28,678)	(28,644)
CCILS	GBP 2,210,000	and pays Fixed 1.290% Fund receives Fixed 3.490% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(53,425)	(53,357)
CCILS	GBP 881,055	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.502% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(43,190)	(43,132)
CCILS	GBP 2,210,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.502% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029 15/3/2029	(15,660)	(15,637)
CCIRS	GBP 1,500,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.889%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10/12/2020	(39,282) (457)	(39,223)
CCIRS	GBP 700,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.032%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/12/2021	(2,942)	(2,931)
CCIRS	EUR 6,535,165	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.430%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/10/2022	(141,113)	(141,028)
CCIRS	GBP 52,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.161%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	30/11/2022	(523)	(520)
CCIRS	EUR 8,240,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.318% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	23/2/2023	28,352	28,434
CCIRS	EUR 7,860,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.184% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29/3/2023	15,050	15,129
CCIRS	USD 1,200,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.627% Fund receives Fixed 0.102% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	31/5/2023	(28,022)	(28,008)
CCIRS	JPY 226,500,000 JPY 407,690,000	JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.105% and pays Floating Fund receives Fixed 0.105% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/7/2023	11,994	12,017
CCIRS	NZD 613,887	JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/7/2023	21,939	21,980
CCIRS	USD 6,455,000	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 2.415% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/8/2023	(13,344)	(13,339)
CCIRS	GBP 100,000	and pays Fixed 2.217% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/8/2023	(65,986)	(65,911)
CCIRS	NZD 318,236	and pays Fixed 1.424% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand Bank	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/12/2023	(2,462)	(2,458)
		Bill Rate and pays Fixed 2.148%	Merrill Lynch	23/1/2024	(5,132)	(5,130)

Time	Nominal	Description	Country	Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Туре	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CCIRS	JPY 1,227,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.162% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/3/2024	100,837	100,974
CCIRS	AUD 1,163,242 AUD 2,364,125	Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.982% and pays Floating AUD	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	3,029	3,037
CCIRS	AUD 1,396,524	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.986% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	6,403	6,418
CCIRS	AUD 1,390,324 AUD 1,274,362	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.988% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	3,809	3,820
CCIRS	AUD 1,393,032	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.992% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	3,493	3,502
CCIRS	USD 710,544	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	3,853	3,865
CCIRS	EUR 1,802,040	and pays Fixed 2.267% Fund receives Fixed 1.047% and pays Floating EUR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/1/2026	(10,412)	(10,403)
CCIRS	USD 1,000,000	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2027	126,855	126,889
CCIRS	EUR 2,055,000	and pays Fixed 2.972% Fund receives Fixed 0.895% and pays Floating EUR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/5/2027	(60,556)	(60,540)
CCIRS	EUR 487,999	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	16/8/2027	120,477	120,516
CCIRS	EUR 1,530,085	pays Fixed 0.394% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2028	(6,886)	(6,876)
CCIRS	USD 564,000	pays Fixed 0.400% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2028	(22,418)	(22,389)
CCIRS	USD 400,000	and pays Fixed 2.860% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/4/2028	(31,678)	(31,669)
CCIRS	USD 200,000	and pays Fixed 2.974% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/5/2028	(25,924)	(25,918)
CCIRS	NZD 978,250	and pays Fixed 3.018% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/5/2028	(13,637)	(13,633)
CCIRS	NZD 978,250	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.219% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/5/2028	(65,825)	(65,814)
CCIRS	JPY 307,595,000	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.220% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/5/2028	(65,873)	(65,862)
CCIRS	JPY 613,000,000	and pays Fixed 0.290% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.378%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/7/2028 20/3/2029	(55,401) (152,454)	(55,356) (152,359)
CCIRS	EUR 194,976	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.800%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/3/2034	(4,101)	(3,820)
CCIRS	EUR 90,667	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 1.138%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/7/2044	(4,678)	(4,783)
CCIRS	GBP 271,494	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.239%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/12/2067	(4,078)	675
CDS	EUR 2,600,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2022	(11,971)	41,965
CDS	EUR 199,492	•	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(648)	2,813
CDS CDS	EUR 185,000 EUR 185,000	Fund receives default protection on BASF SE and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Barclays Bank	20/6/2021	1,601	(3,473)
CDS	EUR 24,500	on Air Liquide SA Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Barclays Bank	20/6/2021	(1,101)	3,505
CDS	EUR 60,000	on BNP Paribas SA Fund receives default protection on Brit Telecom Plc and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2022	473	548
CDS	USD 500,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil	Barclays Bank	20/12/2023	(144)	(501)
CDS	USD 228,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and	Barclays Bank	20/12/2023	(11,474)	12,664
CDS	USD 96,180	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	26,405	47,320
CDS	EUR 50,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Barclays Bank Plc and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	10,912	19,962
CDS	EUR 100,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/6/2021	(3,729)	(378)
CDS	EUR 400,000	on ING Bank NV Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/6/2021	343	1,784
CDS	EUR 400,000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1 Fund receives default protection on Barclays Plc and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2022	(4,355)	6,456
CDS	EUR 92,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	4,801	5,205
		on BNP Paribas SA	Citibank	20/6/2022	1,731	2,056

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
	Value	Description	Counterparty	duto	LON	LOIK
CDS	EUR 73,220	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on BNP Paribas SA	Citibank	20/6/2022	1,414	1,637
CDS	EUR 85,887	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on BNP Paribas SA	Citibank	20/6/2022	1,616	1,920
CDS	EUR 709,215	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1	Citibank	20/6/2022	(5,534)	11,447
CDS	USD 700,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/12/2023	(25,111)	17,729
CDS	EUR 135,000	Fund receives default protection on Next Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	2,125	2,464
CDS	EUR 45,000	Fund receives default protection on Next Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	753	821
CDS	USD 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Australia and New Zealand Banking Group Limited and pays Fixed 1.000%	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2020	(701)	(1,141)
CDS	USD 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Commonwealth Bank of Australia and pays Fixed 1.000%	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2020	(689)	(1,129)
CDS	USD 100,000	Fund receives default protection on National Australia Bank Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2020	(429)	(1,138)
CDS	USD 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Westpac Banking Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2020	(678)	(1,122)
CDS	EUR 150,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 26 Version 1	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2021	571	2,691
CDS	EUR 400,000	Fund receives default protection on Bayer AG and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(478)	(1,067)
CDS CDS	EUR 120,000 EUR 1,050,000	Fund receives default protection on Ses SA and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(163)	(1,585)
CDS	EUR 186,000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1 Fund receives default protection on UBS Group Funding	JP Morgan	20/6/2022	(8,234)	16,948
CDS	EUR 400,000	Switzerland AG and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Lloyds Banking Group	JP Morgan	20/6/2023	(984)	(3,275)
ILS	GBP 700,000	Plc and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 3.612% and pays Floating GBP	JP Morgan Bank of America	20/6/2024	4,697	2,052
ILS	GBP 287,500	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	8,580	8,594
ILS	GBP 300,000	pays Fixed 3.610% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(3,490)	(3,484)
ILS	GBP 293,500	pays Fixed 3.630% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(4,019)	(4,014)
ILS	GBP 287,500	pays Fixed 3.645% Fund receives Fixed 3.640% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(4,209)	(4,204)
ILS	GBP 300,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.650% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2028	3,776	3,783
ILS	GBP 587,500	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.655% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2028	4,371	4,379
	,	12 Month UKRPI	Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	8,983	8,998
ILS	EUR 190,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.412% and pays Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Barclays Bank	15/3/2027	6,645	6,645
ILS	EUR 48,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.412% and pays Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Barclays Bank	15/3/2027	1,454	1,679
ILS	GBP 297,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.440% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Citibank	15/7/2027	(3,559)	(3,559)
ILS ILS	GBP 37,000 GBP 488,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.475% Fund receives Fixed 3.408% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Citibank Goldman Sachs	15/7/2047 15/11/2027	980 (7,097)	980 (7,097)
ILS	GBP 446,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.430% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Goldman Sachs	15/11/2027	(5,055)	(5,056)
ILS	USD 518,000	Fund receives Floating USD 12 Month USCPI and pays Fixed 2.152%	Goldman Sachs	30/11/2027	(11,207)	(11,207)
ILS	GBP 85,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.489%	Goldman Sachs	15/8/2047	1,453	1,453
ILS IRS	GBP 101,000 EUR 6,169,837	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.504% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	15/11/2047	(78)	(78)
IRS	EUR 24,980,000	pays Fixed -0.273% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	12/3/2021	(1,245)	(656)
IRS	GBP 100,000	pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	12/3/2021	(13,252)	(13,046)
IRS	GBP 225,000	pays Fixed 1.064% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/6/2022	(576)	(576)
IRS	GBP 100,000	pays Fixed 1.078% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	17/6/2022	(1,407)	(1,404)
IRS	GBP 1,665,623	pays Fixed 0.949% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/7/2022	(175)	(175)
IRS	EUR 861,627	pays Fixed 0.949% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/7/2022	(2,880)	(2,880)
IRS	EUR 1,596,679	pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2024	(2,443)	(2,432)
IRS	EUR 1,392,670	pays Fixed 0.182% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	(22,362)	(22,339)
		pays Fixed 0.181%	Merrill Lynch	2/4/2024	(19,490)	(19,338)

### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
IRS	EUR 340,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.903% and pays Floating EUR	Bank of America			
IRS	EUR 1,530,086	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	14/6/2027	20,182	20,189
	, ,	pays Fixed 0.435%	Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(27,097)	(27,068)
IRS	EUR 3,299,599	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.447%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(62,034)	(61,971)
IRS	GBP 426,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.320% and pays Floating GBP	Bank of America	45/0/0000	, , ,	, , ,
IRS	NZD 838,500	12 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2028	(11,954)	(11,943)
IDC	EUD 025 420	pays Fixed 3.215%	Merrill Lynch	18/5/2028	(56,209)	(56,200)
IRS	EUR 935,430	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.647%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/3/2029	(29,744)	(29,726)
IRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.076% and pays Floating EUR	Bank of America	0/0/0000	7.405	7.407
IRS	EUR 250,000	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.254% and pays Floating EUR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/6/2030	7,185	7,187
		6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	1/6/2033	21,792	21,798
IRS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.302% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4/6/2033	23,454	23,461
IRS	GBP 86,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America		,	,
IRS	GBP 33,000	pays Fixed 3.422% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2048	4,528	4,532
	,	pays Fixed 3.550%	Merrill Lynch	15/10/2048	(1,178)	(1,382)
IRS IRS	GBP 40,000 CNY 183.795	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.777% Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D	Barclays Bank	7/3/2022	148	148
		China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.053%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(76)	(76)
IRS IRS	GBP 40,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.776%	Citibank	7/3/2022 7/3/2022	150	150
IRS	GBP 37,000 BRL 1,190,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.776% Fund receives Fixed 8.200% and pays Floating BRL	Citibank	11312022	(152)	138
IRS	CNY 5,750,625	6 Month Brasil Interest Rate Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D	Citibank	2/1/2023	5,400	5,400
IINO	CIVI 3,730,023	China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.067%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(2,982)	(2,982)
IRS	GBP 359,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.136% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Citibank	5/6/2027	3,040	3,040
IRS	EUR 240,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 1.231%	Citibank	6/1/2037	(18,536)	(18,536)
IRS	GBP 294,981	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.450%	Citibank	1/12/2067	(26,339)	(26,339)
IRS	GBP 225,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%	Goldman Sachs	7/9/2022	1,155	1,155
IRS	BRL 1,475,445	Fund receives Fixed 8.260% and pays Floating BRL	Columbia Cacilis	11312022	1,100	1,100
IDC	CNIV 0 040 000	12 Month CPTFEMU	JP Morgan	2/1/2023	7,507	7,507
IRS	CNY 9,940,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 2.938%	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	2,600	2,600
Total (G	ross underlying exp	osure - EUR 183,934,801)	J.		(807,123)	(597,123)

CCILS: Centrally Cleared Inflation Linked Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps ILS: Inflation Linked Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Counterparty EUR Currency Purchases Currency Sales date ARS 5,780,000 USD 123,241 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 2,365 8,270,000 USD 185,484 BNP Paribas 19/6/2019 (4,807) AUD 450,000 EUR 285,249 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 13/6/2019 (6,223)780,000 NZD 811,382 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 9,969 AUD 2,300,000 NZD 2,432,121 Morgan Stanley 6,279 AUD 230,028 NZD 237,779 Standard Chartered Bank 7/6/2019 3,818 AUD 1,319,972 NZD 1,363,640 Toronto Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 22,382 AUD 3,369,799 USD 2,380,917 Bank of America 7/6/2019 Merrill Lynch (43,093)AUD 500,201 USD 353,176 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 (6,182)AUD 3,840,000 USD 2,720,698 Toronto 7/6/2019 (55,880)Dominion Bank

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Maturity date	Counterparty	Sales	Currency	Purchases	Currency
(3,145)	19/6/2019	Citibank	175,380	USD	680,000	BRL
9,851	7/6/2019	HSBC	1,616,153	NZD	1,440,000	CAD
21,131	7/6/2019	JP Morgan	1,619,519	NZD	1,460,000	CAD
(29)	7/6/2019	BNP Paribas	2,496	USD	3,332	CAD
(44,885)	7/6/2019	JP Morgan	4,340,876	USD	5,805,000	CAD
(19,952)	7/6/2019	Morgan Stanley	1,641,012	USD	2,190,000	CAD
(3,188)	7/6/2019	Natwest Markets	419,765	USD	563,087	CAD
		Royal Bank	180,834	USD	242,493	CAD
(1,429)	7/6/2019	of Canada				
		Toronto	2,140,779	USD	2,861,088	CAD
(23,294)	7/6/2019	Dominion Bank				
18,556	7/6/2019	Barclays Bank	1,158,438	EUR	1,320,000	CHF
15,392	7/6/2019	Goldman Sachs	1,058,801	EUR	1,204,707	CHF
4,961	7/6/2019	Societe Generale	277,102	EUR	316,333	CHF
		Standard	2,002,142	EUR	2,288,959	CHF
38,837	7/6/2019	Chartered Bank				

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

us ut o	i iviay Z	0.0					uo ut o	i iviay Z	• . •				
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
CHF	2,690,000	HSD	2,663,915	Citibank	7/6/2019	11,817	EUR	2,501,979	PIN	10,761,000	BNP Paribas	4/6/2019	(8,178)
CHF	1,027,706		1,022,466	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	280	EUR	34,132		146,654	Bank of America		(0,0)
CHF	1,020,000		1,011,963	HSBC	7/6/2019	2,820	Lon	01,102		110,001	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(71)
CHF	1,640,000		1,654,994	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(20,478)	EUR	274,626	PLN	1,185,000	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(1,746)
				•			EUR	3,189,027		13,720,000	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(10,822)
CHF	12,294		12,236	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(1)	EUR	917,674		3,943,194		7/6/2019	
CNH	4,510,000		658,519	HSBC	6/6/2019	(7,721)	EUR	293,573			Citibank	7/6/2019	(1,978) (620)
CZK	46,970,000	EUR	1,818,042	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	86				1,261,414	Credit Suisse		
CZK	42,565,000		1,652,501	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(4,884)	EUR	246,729		1,060,152	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(525)
EUR	62,239	AUD	100,000	Bank of America	10/0/0010	200	EUR	521,248		2,238,586	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(846)
				Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	233	EUR	10,619,912		112,723,500	Deutsche Bank	4/6/2019	17,611
EUR	,	AUD	10,000	HSBC	13/6/2019	68	EUR	488,298	SEK	5,100,000	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	8,624
EUR	217,948	AUD	350,000	Toronto			EUR	458,168		4,800,000	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	6,710
				Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	928	EUR	60,483		645,316	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(212)
EUR	6,556	CAD	10,000	Bank of America			EUR	972,063		10,200,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	12,715
				Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(64)	EUR	979,386	SEK	10,354,684	Toronto	=:0:00	
EUR	98,812		150,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	(490)					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	5,489
EUR	6,594	CAD	10,000	Standard			EUR	1,344,925	SEK	14,100,000	UBS	7/6/2019	18,768
				Chartered Bank	13/6/2019	(26)	EUR	3,998,738		42,460,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	5,405
EUR	25,460,597	CHF	28,980,000	JP Morgan	4/6/2019	(378,860)	EUR	111,615		1,190,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(298)
EUR	1,375,032	CHF	1,570,000	Societe Generale	4/6/2019	(24,829)	EUR	239,791		2,500,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	4,680
EUR	1,031,748	CHF	1,172,941	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	(14,119)	EUR	423,407	SEK	4,489,943	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	1,154
EUR	946,687	CHF	1,080,000	HSBC	7/6/2019	(16,308)	EUR	200,934	SEK	2,130,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	620
EUR	1,167,008	CHF	1,320,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(9,987)	EUR	9,713	SEK	101,575	Royal Bank		
EUR	337,983		384,294	Toronto		( , ,					of Canada	19/6/2019	161
	,,,,,,		, ,	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(4,677)	EUR	162,296	SEK	1,700,000	Standard		
EUR	1,031,742	CHF	1,172,766	UBS	7/6/2019	(13,969)					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	2,421
EUR	1,219,298	CHF	1,380,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	(11,284)	EUR	76,773	SEK	800,000	Toronto		,
EUR	921,696		23,716,000	Citibank	4/6/2019	3,521		-, -		,	Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	1,538
EUR	1,022,824		26,267,810	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	6,043	EUR	10,133	SFK	108,482	UBS	19/6/2019	(69)
EUR	409,160		10,507,165	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	2,446	EUR	1,200,972		1,359,450	Bank of America	10/0/2010	(00)
EUR	501,188		12,869,020	Credit Suisse	7/6/2019	3,051	LOIX	1,200,512	000	1,000,400	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(17,040)
EUR	306,855						EUR	2,340,000	HSD	2,640,259	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(25,561)
	,		7,880,138	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	1,828	EUR	130,703		147,983	•	7/6/2019	
EUR	1,651,648		42,565,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	4,030		2,979,297			BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(1,884)
EUR	1,732,706		44,630,000	Citibank	13/6/2019	5,797	EUR			3,348,478	Caldman Saaha		(20,798)
EUR	1,731,053		44,630,000	HSBC	13/6/2019	4,143	EUR	2,086,374		2,352,773	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	(21,611)
EUR	6,392,438		47,710,000	HSBC	4/6/2019	3,887	EUR	3,776,951	USD	4,245,082	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(26,463)
EUR	3,968,642		29,590,000	Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	6,198	EUR	805,000		913,114	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(13,112)
EUR	3,970,735		29,590,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	8,291	EUR	3,605,000		4,119,596	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(85,984)
EUR	561,575	DKK	4,190,000	Toronto			EUR	137,275		153,262	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(41)
				Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	485	EUR	1,052,725	USD	1,175,325	Toronto		
EUR	88,726,500	GBP	76,696,500	BNP Paribas	4/6/2019	2,190,733					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(317)
EUR	1,047,759	GBP	900,000	Societe Generale	4/6/2019	32,300	EUR	130,703	USD	147,980	UBS	7/6/2019	(1,881)
EUR	474,816	GBP	410,000	Citibank	13/6/2019	12,353	EUR	1,299,681	USD	1,480,000	Bank of America		
EUR	468,826	GBP	410,000	Deutsche Bank	13/6/2019	6,364					Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(25,674)
EUR	7,214,838	GBP	6,205,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	215,862	EUR	449,068		510,000	Bank of New York	13/6/2019	(7,642)
EUR	587,331	GBP	505,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	17,712	EUR	550,356	USD	620,000	Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	(4,861)
EUR	93,564	GBP	80,000	Standard			EUR	823,259	USD	930,000	Citibank	13/6/2019	(9,565)
				Chartered Bank	13/6/2019	3,327	EUR	116,184	USD	130,000	Deutsche Bank	13/6/2019	(233)
EUR	793,972	GBP	690,000	State Street Bank		*	EUR	5,720,355	USD	6,470,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	(73,594)
	,		,	& Trust Company	13/6/2019	15,681	EUR	520,423	USD	590,000	State Street Bank		
EUR	1,426,351	GBP	1,240,000	Toronto		-,					& Trust Company	13/6/2019	(7,927)
	, -,		, -,	Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	27,684	EUR	2,967,803	USD	3,350,000	Toronto		
EUR	216,003	GBP	190,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	1,736					Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	(32,155)
EUR	224,803		197,108	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	2,520	EUR	1,061,310	ZAR	17,630,000	Bank of America		, , ,
EUR	221,799		192,892	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	4,271		.,,		,,	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(15,674)
EUR	315,876		272,500	HSBC	19/6/2019	8,571	GBP	900,000	EUR	1,019,202	Toronto		( -7- /
EUR	204,067		180,000	Toronto	10/0/2010	0,071	02.	000,000		.,0.0,202	Dominion Bank	4/6/2019	(3,742)
LUIX	204,007	ODI	100,000	Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	1,077	GBP	770,000	FUR	897,051	Toronto	17072010	(0,1 12)
EUR	762,941	ши	246 305 000	Deutsche Bank	4/6/2019	4,040	ODI	110,000	LOIT	001,001	Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	(28,524)
			246,305,000				GBP	70,000	ELID	80,943	Citibank	19/6/2019	
EUR	195,405		63,535,000	Citibank	7/6/2019	(346)							(2,002)
EUR	4,578,045		570,680,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	(122,160)	GBP	512,937 92,936		599,270	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(20,819)
EUR	23,435		2,920,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	(614)	GBP	,		108,621	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(3,815)
EUR	372,096		8,010,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	8,498	GBP	840,000		982,864	HSBC	19/6/2019	(35,576)
EUR	1,114,214		25,020,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	(21,518)	GBP	35,000		40,701	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,230)
EUR	2,942,637		28,549,474	HSBC	4/6/2019	24,959	GBP	239,127		275,497	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(5,828)
EUR	804,260		7,900,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(3,000)	GBP	70,000		80,915	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	(1,974)
EUR	1,178,668		2,010,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	4,885	GBP	250,000	USD	329,358	Bank of America		
EUR	1,199,602	NZD	2,010,000	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	25,818					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(12,860)
EUR	366,274	NZD	610,000	Toronto			GBP	560,000		742,829	HSBC	19/6/2019	(33,342)
	•		•	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	10,051	GBP	70,000	USD	92,592	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(3,933)
EUR	30,117	NZD	50,000	Standard		,	GBP	273,511		363,030	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(16,484)
	,		Ť	Chartered Bank	13/6/2019	929	GBP	70,000		92,970	Toronto		•
EUR	1,961,047	NZD	3,260,000	Toronto				•			Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	(4,272)
	, ,		,,	Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	57,977	GBP	156,489	USD	207,309	UBS	19/6/2019	(9,075)
						- 1=		*					

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	31 May 2						as at 3'	•					
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currenc	y Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Currency	Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
HUF	158,210,000	EUR	484,564	Bank of America			USD	6,896,427	EUR	6,087,872	Citibank	7/6/2019	91,036
				Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	2,882	USD	1,899,317		1,680,000	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	21,708
HUF	90,060,000		277,536	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(61)	USD	2,126,233		1,900,000	HSBC	7/6/2019	5,015
HUF	905,440,000	EUR	2,786,646	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	3,018	USD			2,577,128	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	25,545
HUF	34,320,000	EUR	105,059	Citibank	7/6/2019	681	USD	551,477		480,000	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	14,100
HUF	387,500,000	EUR	1,196,706	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(2,817)	USD	209,330	EUR	184,246	Royal Bank		
IDR	5,230,000,000	USD	365,990	Bank of America	10/0/0010	(4.040)	1100	444.440	EUD	101 100	of Canada	7/6/2019	3,305
IDD	0.045.000.000	HOD	400.044	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,319)	USD	,		124,409	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	2,049
IDR :	2,615,000,000	USD	183,844	Standard	40/0/0040	(4.440)	USD	800,000	EUR	701,984	Citibank	13/6/2019	14,424
JPY	4 072 622	HeD	44.710	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(1,419)	USD	182,911		140,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	5,833
JPY	4,972,622 58,363,861	USD USD	44,719 526,287	BNP Paribas Citibank	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	891 9,177	USD USD	392,173 879,892	GBP GBP	310,000 686,469	HSBC Natwest Markets	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	1,419 13,398
JPY	119,000,000	USD	1,069,504	HSBC	7/6/2019	21,901	USD	55,291	GBP	43,531	UBS	19/6/2019	397
	1,082,029,840	USD	9,737,312	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	187,807	USD	106,323	IDR	1,555,300,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	(1,859)
JPY	44,500,000	USD	405,417	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	3,283	USD	318,186	IDR	4,608,920,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(2,724)
JPY	133,677		1,206	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	21	USD	1,031,187		14,815,130,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(1,241)
JPY	118,000,000		1,073,142	Standard	170/2010		USD	410,659	IDR	5,940,000,000	Royal Bank	10/0/2010	(1,241)
01 1	110,000,000	COD	1,010,112	Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	10,405	005	110,000	IDIX	0,010,000,000	of Canada	19/6/2019	(2,992)
NOK	7,735,000	USD	880,501	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	1,507	USD	584,711	IDR	8,365,460,000	UBS	19/6/2019	1,487
NZD	2,035,837		1,920,000	ANZ	7/6/2019	(2,003)	USD	1,080,934		120,000,000	Bank of America		1,121
NZD	2,661,226	AUD	2,537,877	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(20,031)		.,,		,,,	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(19,896)
NZD	2,596,696		2,452,123	Toronto		, ,	USD	1,868,221	JPY	205,706,166	Citibank	7/6/2019	(20,430)
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(4,525)	USD	1,075,481		120,000,000	HSBC	7/6/2019	(24,782)
NZD	3,249,061	CAD	2,900,000	Toronto		, ,	USD	3,859,711	JPY	425,632,208	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(47,537)
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(23,162)	USD	3,812,701	JPY	423,000,000	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(67,977)
NZD	2,010,000	EUR	1,179,439	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	(5,656)	USD	1,090,992	JPY	120,291,640	Standard		
NZD	1,005,000	EUR	603,596	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(16,705)					Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	(13,287)
NZD	1,615,000	EUR	959,522	Toronto			USD	61,132	JPY	6,712,868	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(16,407)					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(518)
NZD	3,083,334	USD	2,077,025	HSBC	7/6/2019	(60,347)	USD	15,136	JPY	1,657,118	UBS	7/6/2019	(87)
NZD	810,000	USD	547,242	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(17,288)	USD	1,316,261		11,500,000	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	4,190
NZD	166,823		114,412	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(5,088)	USD	882,311		7,735,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	114
NZD	3,131,470	USD	2,091,627	Standard			USD	714,026	NZD	1,038,092	Bank of America		
NZD	0.500.500	LIOD	4 740 000	Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	(45,319)	1100	00.000	NZD	00 770	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	33,520
NZD	2,533,530	USD	1,713,803	Toronto	7/0/0040	(55.005)	USD	26,832	NZD	39,779	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	810
NZD	070.040	LIOD	050 405	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(55,985)	USD	3,157,803	NZD	4,704,879	HSBC	7/6/2019	81,741
NZD	379,842		253,495	UBS	7/6/2019	(5,303)	USD	181,672		267,250	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	6,704
PLN	5,305,000	EUR	1,228,376	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	8,883	USD	1,104,906	NZD	1,620,000	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	43,915
RUB	36,400,000	USD	546,524	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	8,907	USD	1,654,315	NZD	2,435,000	Toronto	7/0/0040	CO 225
RUB	18,900,000	USD EUR	284,621	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	3,391	USD	EE0 22E	DLID	26 400 000	Dominion Bank Bank of America	7/6/2019	60,225
SEK SEK	5,000,000 10,867,742		479,649 1,035,117	Citibank Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(9,380) (12,965)	090	558,325	KUD	36,400,000		7/6/2019	1,666
SEK	12,500,000		1,191,350	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(15,678)	USD	293,296	RUB	18,900,000	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11012019	1,000
SEK	4,100,000		388,744	Toronto	11012019	(13,070)	03D	293,290	KOD	10,900,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	4,373
OLIN	4,100,000	LUIX	300,744	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(3,124)	USD	785,398	RUB	50.965.000	HSBC	19/6/2019	6,877
SEK	6,732,258	FUR	643,160	UBS	7/6/2019	(9,965)	USD	293,458		19,100,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	1,787
SEK	43,300,000		4,158,871	Citibank	13/6/2019	(86,536)	ZAR	15,100,000	USD	1,047,825	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(15,205)
SEK	1,680,000		160,851	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(2,856)	ZAR	15,100,000	USD	1,047,908	Citibank	7/6/2019	(15,279)
SEK	58,737		5,592	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(68)	ZAR	940,000	USD	66,804	Bank of America		( , )
SEK	850,000		80,839	Citibank	19/6/2019	(902)		,		,	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(2,445)
SEK	3,281,263		313,369	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(4,785)	ZAR	169,369	USD	11,879	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(300)
SEK	15,186,096		1,442,903	HSBC	19/6/2019	(14,738)	ZAR	403,232		28,620	Citibank	19/6/2019	(1,016)
SEK	1,690,000		161,069	UBS	19/6/2019	(2,134)	ZAR	870,631		61,067	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(1,543)
SEK	12,700,000	USD	1,319,342	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	12,408	ZAR	2,376,768	USD	168,763	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	(6,048)
USD	73,263	ARS	3,480,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(2,263)							1,841,157
USD	156,044	ARS	7,100,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	1,265							1,041,107
USD	2,172,677	AUD	3,056,747	Bank of America			CZK He	dged Sha	re Clas	ss			
				Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	50,688	OZIT IIO	agoa ona	io oia	50			
USD	1,254,777		1,763,253	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	30,574	CZK	56,741,942	EUR	2,202,889	State Street Bank		
USD	2,061,280		2,890,000	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	54,305					& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(7,460)
USD	17,943		23,857	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	277	EUR	6,056	CZK	156,142	State Street Bank		
USD	3,843,252		5,115,000	Citibank	7/6/2019	55,987					& Trust Company	14/6/2019	15
USD	3,207,623		4,303,312	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	24,030							(7,445)
USD	1,654,690	CAD	2,222,831	Toronto									( ) - /
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	10,464	USD He	dged Sha	re Cla	ss			
USD	998,857	CHF	1,002,190	Bank of America	m 10 10 - :			•					
		01:-	,==	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	1,318	EUR	2,511	USD	2,828	State Street Bank		
USD	428,285		427,810	Citibank	7/6/2019	2,263		<b></b>			& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(21)
USD	1,260,125		1,260,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	5,524	USD	560,891	EUR	498,075	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0045	
USD	1,851,831	EUK	1,631,345	Bank of America	7/0/0040	07.047					& Trust Company	14/6/2019	4,165
USD	4 000 600	ELID	2 500 000	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	27,817							4,144
	4,029,630		3,580,000	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	30,378							
USD	650,000	FIID	577,347	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	5,025	Total (Gros	ss underlvina	exposition	e - EUR 475,186	(259)		1,837,856

### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
180	GBP	2 Year Sterling Put Futures-Style Option (HSBC)			
		(strike price GBP 98.00)	June 2019	_	(11,636)
15	USD	90 Day Euro	December 2020	3,302,024	24,396
(15)	USD	90 Day Euro	March 2021	3,303,032	(51,251)
155	EUR	Euro BOBL	June 2019	20,763,800	175,925
92	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	10,196,360	4,600
(60)	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	7,793,400	20,420
(243)	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	40,918,770	(469,310)
(44)	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	8,683,840	(274,255)
691	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	77,474,920	168,490
17	EUR	EURO STOXX 50 Index	June 2019	554,370	(5,563)
219	EUR	EURO STOXX 50 Index	December 2019	2,665,230	(83,220)
(309)	EUR	EURO STOXX 50 Index	June 2019	1,330,245	121,265
(194)	EUR	Euro-OAT	June 2019	31,866,440	(556,321)
1	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	1,261,840	577
(5)	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	6,309,198	(17,956)
(21)	EUR	STOXX 600 Automobiles & Parts Index	June 2019	531,510	(10,605)
61	EUR	STOXX 600 Automobiles & Parts Index	June 2019	933,605	305
(8)	EUR	STOXX 600 Automobiles & Parts Index	June 2019	181,760	24,960
30	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	4,394,909	19,192
(31)	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	4,541,406	(22,215)
(4)	USD	US Long Bond	September 2019	549,469	(6,768)
6	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	679,947	2,016
3	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	366,187	1,680
(8)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	906,596	(2,958)
(2)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	244,124	(1,064)
110	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	11,547,674	24,882
(3)	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	470,997	(5,666)
Total				241,771,653	(930,080)

### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
957	Call	Orange	Credit Suisse	EUR 16.00	21/6/2019	(22,011)	957
8	Call	DJ STOXX 600 Auto & Parts	Credit Suisse	EUR 580.00	20/9/2019	(2,720)	280
53	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.25	16/12/2019	50,889	70,059
2,372,500	Put	OTC ÚSD/JPY	JP Morgan	USD 109.00	6/6/2019	(2,985)	9,391
3,960,000	Put	OTC GBP/USD	Natwest Markets	GBP 1.22	20/11/2019	4,584	56,252
tal (Gross und	derlying	exposure - EUR 10,813,445)				27,757	136,939

### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(53)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.38	16/12/2019	(44,836)	(58,778)
Total (Gross un	derlying e	exposure - EUR 10,203,437)				(44,836)	(58,778)

### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
3,315,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019	/ Barclays Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	9.105	13,329
11,055,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	Barclays Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	30,410	44,449
11,056,925	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019	Deutsche Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	32,958	44,457
15,245,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	JP Morgan	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	43,994	61,297
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 13,311,905)		_5	.5.5.2310	116,467	163,532

### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation EUR	Market Value EUR
(15,914,231)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019	Barclays Bank	EUR 80.00	19/6/2019	6,993	(10,751)
Total (Gross un	derlying (	exposure - EUR 2,524,507)				6,993	(10,751)

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	33.75
Financial	26.93
Consumer, Non-cyclical	10.43
Industrial	5.80
Utilities	4.57
Consumer, Cyclical	3.38
Communications	3.15
Collective Investment Schemes	1.97
Technology	1.39
Mortgage Securities	1.31
Basic Materials	0.94
Energy	0.78
Asset Backed Securities	0.73
Exchange Traded Funds	0.38
Securities portfolio at market value	95.51
Other Net Assets	4.49
	100.00

## BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund

	ecurities and Money Market Instru exchange Listing or Dealt in on Ar				curities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
COMMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)				Switzerland		
	Denmark			/81	Kuehne + Nagel International AG Req	92.129	1.52
6,769	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	285,242	4.72	562	Lonza Group AG Reg	153,937	2.55
		285,242	4.72			246,066	4.07
4,883	Finland Kone OYJ 'B'	237,656 237,656	3.93	6,701	<b>United Kingdom</b> Auto Trader Group Plc '144A' Diageo Plc	284,073 250,598	4.70 4.14
	_				Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	275,779	4.56
	France L'Oreal SA LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis	239,817	3.97		London Stock Exchange Group Plc Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc*	379,151 317,888 1,507,489	6.27 5.25 24.92
000	Vuitton SE	297,169	4.91		-	1,507,469	24.92
2,141	Pernod Ricard SA	337,101	5.57		United States		
	_	874,087	14.45	1,107	Mastercard Inc 'A' S&P Global Inc VeriSign Inc	254,070 213,573 253,555	4.20 3.53 4.19
2 944	<b>Germany</b> Symrise AG	245,176	4.05	1,459	vensign inc	721,198	11.92
2,011	Symmod / Co	245,176	4.05	Total Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	5,802,496	95.94
3,987	<b>Ireland</b> Kingspan Group Plc	185,475 185,475	3.07	Total Transferable Market Instrument Official Stock Exch	Securities and Money s Admitted to an	5,802,496	95.94
	Netherlands						
	ASML Holding NV Ferrari NV	353,385 254,368	5.84 4.21	Collective inve	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
	Unilever NV - CVA	280,666	4.64		Ireland		
-,		888,419	14.69	225,779	Institutional Cash Series Plc - Institutional Euro Assets Liquidity		
	Spain				Fund Agency Dis	225,463	3.73
7,350	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	176,326	2.92		_	225,463	3.73
		176,326	2.92		vestment Schemes	225,463	3.73
	Sweden			Securities portfolio	at market value	6,027,959	99.67
	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	225,540	3.73	Other Net Assets		20,196	0.33
5,038	Hexagon AB 'B'	209,822	7.20	Total Net Assets (F	EUR)	6,048,155	100.00
		+30,302	1.20		-		

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

## BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency GBP He	Purchases	•	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
EUR	730	GBP	639	State Street Bank	4.410.100.40	•
ODD	44.000	EUD	40.000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	9
GBP	11,238	EUR	13,008	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(000)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(333)
						(324)
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	EUR 13,396)			(324)

### **Sector Breakdown** as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Consumer, Non-cyclical Industrial	29.12 20.97
Financial	15.03
Consumer, Cyclical	12.04
Communications	8.89
Technology	5.84
Basic Materials	4.05
Collective Investment Schemes	3.73
Securities portfolio at market value	99.67
Other Net Assets	0.33
	100.00

## BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value EUR	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value EUR	Net Assets
BONDS					China		
	Argentina			CNY 267,000,000	China Government Bond 3.29%	25 042 440	0.45
JSD 16,128,347	Argentina Bonar Bonds 7.625%			CNY 166,800,000	18/10/2023 China Government Bond 3.29%	35,043,140	0.47
EUR 8,837,000	18/4/2037 Argentine Republic Government	9,770,193	0.13	CNY 110 700 000	18/10/2023 China Government Bond 3.19%	21,892,119	0.29
	International Bond RegS 5.00% 15/1/2027	5,930,555	0.08	0141 110,700,000	11/4/2024	14,458,138	0.20
	13/1/2027	15,700,748	0.08		-	71,393,397	0.96
	- -				Cyprus		
EUR 19,900,000	Austria BAWAG Group RegS FRN			EUR 22,249,000	Cyprus Government International Bond RegS 3.75% 26/7/2023	25,468,430	0.34
ELID 5 200 000	26/3/2029 Erste Group Bank AG RegS FRN	19,656,325	0.26		_	25,468,430	0.34
	(Perpetual)	5,917,444	0.08		C-ook Bonublio		
EUR 2,800,000	Erste Group Bank RegS FRN (Perpetual)	2,801,316	0.04	CZK 1,678,240,000			
GBP 13,033,000	Oesterreichische Kontrollbank AG			CZK 1,000,000,000	Bond 0.75% 23/2/2021  Czech Republic Government	64,031,919	0.86
EUR 1,400,000	RegS 0.75% 7/3/2022 Raiffeisen Bank International AG	14,635,869	0.19	021( 1,000,000,000	Bond RegS 4.70% 12/9/2022	42,606,285	0.57
TUD 2 600 000	RegS FRN (Perpetual)	1,139,880	0.01		_	106,638,204	1.43
EUR 3,000,000	Raiffeisen Bank International AG RegS FRN (Perpetual)	3,613,644	0.05		Denmark		
EUR 28,300,000	Raiffeisen Bank International RegS 0.25% 5/7/2021	28,340,469	0.38		Danske Bank RegS FRN 21/6/2029 Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab	4,611,561	0.06
EUR 7,912,000	Republic of Austria Government	20,010,100	0.00		1.50% 1/10/2050	11,267,966	0.15
	Bond RegS '144A' 3.80% 26/1/2062	15,424,760	0.21	DKK 96,500,000	Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab RegS 2.00% 1/10/2019	13,033,425	0.18
EUR 400,000	Volksbank Wien AG RegS FRN 6/10/2027	401,442	0.01	DKK 152,423,675	Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab		
	0/10/2027	91,931,149	1.23	DKK 140,104,519	RegS 2.00% 1/10/2050 Nykredit Realkredit A/S RegS	21,134,465	0.28
		0.,00.,0			2.00% 1/10/2050 Nykredit Realkredit RegS 1.50%	19,426,058	0.26
EUR 200,000	Belgium AG Insurance SA RegS FRN				1/10/2050	72,092,307	0.97
	30/6/2047	207,710	0.00	DKK 243,655,000	Realkredit Danmark RegS '144A' 1.50% 1/10/2050	32,885,548	0.44
EUR 4,000,000	Belfius Bank SA NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	3,238,320	0.04		-	174,451,330	2.34
EUR 13,100,000	BNP Paribas Fortis SA RegS 0.875% 22/3/2028	13,722,774	0.19		Egypt		
EUR 4,000,000	KBC Group NV RegS FRN			USD 5,400,000	Egypt Government International		
EUR 32,644,000	(Perpetual) Kingdom of Belgium Government	3,721,680	0.05	USD 4 915 000	Bond RegS 7.60% 1/3/2029 Egypt Government International	4,839,361	0.06
	Bond RegS '144A' 0.80%	34 457 048	0.46	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Bond RegS 8.70% 1/3/2049	4,388,197	0.06
	22/6/2028	34,457,048 55,347,532	0.46		-	9,227,558	0.12
	-	00,017,002			Estonia		
EUR 500.000	Canada Bausch Health Cos Inc RegS			EUR 5,700,000	Elering AS RegS 0.875% 3/5/2023*	5,842,290	0.08
	4.50% 15/5/2023	505,995	0.01		-	5,842,290	0.08
EUR 21,575,000	National Bank of Canada RegS 0.25% 24/7/2023	21,916,748	0.29	FUD 00 740 000	Finland		
	_	22,422,743	0.30	EUR 22,712,000	Finland Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.375% 15/4/2047	26,405,653	0.36
	Cayman Islands			EUR 11,700,000	Fortum OYJ RegS 1.625% 27/2/2026	11,993,553	0.16
USD 1,750,000	Magnetite IX Ltd '2014-9X' Regs	055.005	0.04	EUR 13,265,000	Fortum OYJ RegS 2.125%		
USD 1,880,400	RegS FRN 25/7/2026 Magnetite VIII Ltd '2014-8X' RegS	655,085	0.01		27/2/2029	13,657,246 52,056,452	0.18
GBP 350 000	FRN 30/4/2031 Trafford Centre Finance Ltd/The	1,031,867	0.01		-	32,030,432	0.70
,	RegS FRN 28/7/2035	366,662	0.00	FUR 3 100 000	France Air Liquide Finance SA RegS		
EUR 1,100,000	UPCB Finance VII Ltd RegS 3.625% 15/6/2029	1,154,340	0.02		0.125% 13/6/2020	3,108,773	0.04
		3,207,954	0.04	USD 900,000	Altice France SA/France '144A' 7.375% 1/5/2026	792,445	0.01
	-			USD 200,000	Altice France SA/France '144A'	·-, · · ·	

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

	ecurities and Money Market Instrum exchange Listing or Dealt in on And			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	France continued				France continued			
EUR 600,000	Altice France SA/France Regs RegS 5.875% 1/2/2027	630,810	0.01	EUR 1,500,000	FCT Noria '2018-1 E' RegS FRN 25/6/2038	1,510,058	0.02	
EUR 7,000,000	Arkema RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	7,388,430	0.10	EUR 2,121,969	FCT SapphireOne Auto '2017-1 A'	1,510,030	0.02	
	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel		0.04		RegS FRN 24/1/2034	2,123,678	0.03	
EUR 16,500,000	RegS 0.75% 15/6/2023 Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel	15,613,650	0.21	EUR 81,064,045	France Government Bond OAT RegS 1.85% 25/7/2027 <sup>(†)</sup>	100,920,684	1.35	
	RegS 0.75% 8/6/2026	16,634,475	0.22	EUR 71,100,303	France Government Bond OAT			
	BNP Paribas RegS FRN 7/6/2024* BNP Paribas RegS 3.375%	837,572	0.01	EUR 240.764.886	RegS 0.10% 1/3/2028 French Republic Government Bond	76,776,240 I	1.03	
	23/1/2026	6,582,573	0.09		OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2021	247,277,576	3.31	
USD 900,000	BNP Paribas SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	865,992	0.01	EUR 20,987,102	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2029	22,887,064	0.31	
EUR 1,000,000	BPCE SA RegS FRN 23/3/2023*	992,620	0.01	EUR 63,598,000	French Republic Government Bond		0.51	
	BPCE SA RegS 0.625% 26/9/2023	1,220,400	0.02		OAT RegS '144A' 2.00%	75 047 440	4.00	
EUR 12,000,000	BPCE SFH RegS 0.625% 22/9/2027	12,389,280	0.17	EUR 125,992,000	25/5/2048 <sup>(†)</sup> French Republic Government Bond	75,947,142	1.02	
EUR 15,300,000	BPCE SFH SA RegS 0.625%		0.00	, ,	OAT RegS '144A' 1.50%		4.70	
GBP 7 600 000	29/5/2031 Caisse des Depots et Consignations	15,329,223	0.20	FUR 44 190 598	25/5/2050 <sup>(†)</sup> French Republic Government Bond	133,436,867	1.79	
CB1 7,000,000	RegS 1.00% 25/1/2021	8,587,511	0.11	2011 11,100,000	OAT RegS '144A' 1.75%			
	Capgemini SE RegS 1.75% 1/7/2020 Cars Alliance Auto Loans France V	2,030,320	0.03	ELID 0 700 000	25/5/2066 HSBC France SA RegS 0.20%	48,522,381	0.65	
LOIX 3,000,000	'2018-1 B' RegS FRN 21/10/2029	5,817,527	0.08	LOIX 9,700,000	4/9/2021	9,752,380	0.13	
EUR 1,400,000	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS	1 401 050	0.02	EUR 12,500,000	La Poste SA RegS FRN	10.000.075	0.16	
EUR 1,100,000	27/3/2020 (Zero Coupon) Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.875%	1,401,050	0.02	EUR 3,000,000	(Perpetual)* Noria '2018-1C' FRN 25/6/2038	12,063,375 3,023,955	0.16 0.04	
	21/9/2023	1,128,034	0.01	EUR 1,400,000	Noria '2018-1D' FRN 25/6/2038	1,409,996	0.02	
EUR 3,600,000	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.625% 15/3/2024	3,638,448	0.05		Orange SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) Orano RegS 3.375% 23/4/2026	2,626,209 399,140	0.03 0.01	
USD 2,055,000	Credit Agricole '144A' FRN				PSA Banque France RegS 0.50%			
FUR 5 000 000	(Perpetual) Credit Agricole Assurances SA RegS	1,861,241	0.02	FUR 5 825 000	12/4/2022* RCI Banque SA RegS FRN	2,840,537	0.04	
	FRN 27/9/2048*	5,516,500	0.07		8/7/2020	5,828,611	0.08	
EUR 200,000	Credit Agricole Assurances SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	211,004	0.00	EUR 13,000,000	RCI Banque SA RegS FRN 12/3/2025*	12,353,250	0.17	
EUR 17,700,000	Credit Mutuel - CIC Home Loan SFH	211,001		EUR 1,066,472	SapphireOne Mortgages FCT	12,000,200		
ELID 11 900 000	RegS 0.25% 30/4/2024 Credit Mutuel Arkea RegS 1.375%	18,036,831	0.24	FUR 5 400 000	'2016-3A' RegS FRN 27/6/2061 Societe Generale RegS 1.25%	1,072,253	0.01	
2017 11,900,000	17/1/2025	12,428,955	0.17	201( 3,400,000	15/2/2024	5,485,320	0.07	
EUR 1,500,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea RegS 3.375%	1 524 205	0.02	EUR 14,200,000	Societe Generale RegS 1.75%	14 402 041	0.19	
EUR 3,400,000	11/3/2031 Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS 3.25%	1,534,305	0.02	EUR 22,700,000	22/3/2029* Societe Generale SFH SA RegS	14,403,841	0.19	
EUD 4 400 000	1/6/2026*	3,630,741	0.05	EUD 400 000	0.75% 29/1/2027	23,710,377	0.32	
EUR 1,400,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS 3.50% 9/2/2029	1,502,956	0.02	EUR 400,000	TDF Infrastructure SAS RegS 2.50% 7/4/2026	420,360	0.01	
EUR 300,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS FRN	202.042	0.00	EUR 15,500,000	Teleperformance RegS 1.875%	40 405 050	0.00	
EUR 1,300,000	25/10/2029* (traded in France) Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS FRN	293,043	0.00	EUR 295,000	2/7/2025 Total SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	16,195,950 309,343	0.22 0.00	
	25/10/2029	4 000 050	0.00	,	,	1,016,589,609	13.61	
GBP 12.900.000	(traded in Luxembourg) Dexia Credit Local SA RegS	1,269,853	0.02		Commonwe			
	1.125% 15/6/2022	14,580,391	0.19	EUR 800,000	Germany ADLER Real Estate AG RegS			
GBP 12,900,000	Dexia Credit Local SA RegS 1.625% 8/12/2023*	14,820,620	0.20		3.00% 27/4/2026	824,320	0.01	
EUR 530,393	Driver France FCT Compartment	,020,020	0.20	EUR 3,000,000	ADLER Real Estate AG RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond)			
	Driver France Three 'B' RegS FRN 21/4/2024	530,738	0.01		2.50% 19/7/2021	471,795	0.01	
EUR 500,000	Electricite de France SA RegS	,		EUR 2,770,000	Bayer AG RegS RegS FRN 1/7/2075*	2,789,473	0.04	
CRD 7 100 000	FRN (Perpetual) Electricite de France SA RegS	530,698	0.01	EUR 13,725,000	Commerzbank AG RegS 0.50%	2,700,770	0.01	
GDF 7,100,000	FRN (Perpetual)	8,109,661	0.11	ELIR 5 000 000	28/8/2023 Commerzbank AG RegS 4.00%	13,783,331	0.18	
GBP 200,000	Electricite de France SA RegS	222.044	0.00	LOIX 3,000,000	23/3/2026	5,500,400	0.07	
EUR 500,000	FRN (Perpetual) Electricite de France SA RegS	232,944	0.00	EUR 8,100,000	Commerzbank AG RegS 1.50%	0 252 520	0.11	
	FRN (Perpetual)	519,703	0.01	EUR 951,000	28/8/2028 Consus Real Estate AG RegS	8,353,530	0.11	
	Engie SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) Engie SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	752,437 3,761,136	0.01 0.05		9.625% 15/5/2024*	923,877	0.01	
, ,		,		USD 200,000	Deutsche Bank AG FRN 24/5/2028	159,502	0.00	

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>‡</sup> A portion of these securities were pledged or given in guarantee, see Supplementary Information for further details.

	exchange Listing or Dealt in on And					her Regulate	
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% o Ne Assets
	Germany continued				Iceland		
GBP 3,800,000	Deutsche Bank RegS 3.875%			EUR 4,875,000	Islandsbanki HF RegS FRN		
ELID 2 400 000	12/2/2024 Deutsche Pfandbriefbank AG RegS	4,321,538	0.06	FLID 8 605 000	19/1/2024 Landsbankinn HF RegS 1.00%	4,827,566	0.0
EUR 2,400,000	FRN (Perpetual)	2,385,840	0.03	201( 0,030,000	30/5/2023	8,598,834	0.1
GBP 8,000,000	Deutsche Telekom RegS 3.125% 6/2/2034	9,412,633	0.13		_	13,426,400	0.
UR 29,800,000	FMS Wertmanagement RegS	9,412,033	0.13		India		
ELIR 3 700 000	0.375% 29/4/2030 Hamburg Commercial Bank AG	30,046,446	0.40	INR 7,369,800,000	India Government Bond 7.17%		
EUR 3,700,000	RegS 0.50% 23/5/2022	3,706,660	0.05		8/1/2028	94,684,891	1
EUR 505,000	IHO Verwaltungs GmbH RegS	E02 702	0.01		_	94,684,891	1.3
EUR 402,000	3.625% 15/5/2025 IHO Verwaltungs GmbH RegS	503,702	0.01		Indonesia		
	3.875% 15/5/2027	394,270	0.01	IDR 319,670,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 6.125% 15/5/2028	17,720,788	0.:
EUR 1,100,000	IHO Verwaltungs GmbH RegS (Pay-in-kind) 3.75% 15/9/2026*	1,103,240	0.01	IDR 518,297,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond	17,720,700	0.
EUR 7,400,000	IKB Deutsche Industriebank AG		0.40		8.25% 15/5/2029	33,308,937	0.
UR 47.555.000	RegS FRN 31/1/2028 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	7,229,800	0.10		-	51,029,725	0.0
	0.125% 7/6/2023*	48,519,653	0.65		Ireland		
	NRW Bank RegS 1.00% 15/6/2022 State of Hesse RegS 25/4/2025	17,722,718	0.24	EUR 7,200,000	Abbott Ireland Financing DAC	7 000 500	0
	(Zero Coupon)	26,562,131	0.36	EUR 200,000	RegS 27/9/2020 (Zero Coupon) Allied Irish Banks Plc RegS FRN	7,202,592	0.
, ,	Symrise AG RegS 1.75% 10/7/2019 Unitymedia GmbH RegS 3.75%	4,604,631	0.06		(Perpetual)	214,448	0.
.017 1,000,000	15/1/2027	1,739,265	0.02	EUR 100,000	Avoca CLO XIV Designated Activity Co '14X ER' RegS		
JR 13,400,000	Volkswagen Bank GmbH RegS 1.25% 10/6/2024	13,530,784	0.18		FRN 12/1/2031	94,690	0
UR 8,100,000	Volkswagen Financial Services AG	15,550,764	0.10	EUR 100,000	Avoca CLO XIV Designated Activity Co '14X FR' RegS		
ID 12 000 000	RegS 0.875% 12/4/2023	8,140,338	0.11		FRN 12/1/2031	89,870	0
JR 12,000,000	Volkswagen Financial Services AG RegS 1.375% 16/10/2023*	12,247,920	0.16	EUR 275,000	Avoca Clo XIV Designated Activity Co '14X SUB' RegS		
		224,977,797	3.01		FRN 12/1/2031	200,702	0
	Grana			EUR 500,000	Avoca CLO XV DAC '15X FR' RegS FRN 15/4/2031	422,906	0
JR 10,225,000	Greece Alpha Bank AE RegS 2.50%			GBP 8,540,000	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'A'	422,000	
	5/2/2023	10,717,180	0.14	GRD 2 085 000	RegS FRN 17/5/2028 BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'B'	9,588,782	0
UR 4,179,920	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS 3.50% 30/1/2023	4,481,083	0.06	GBF 2,900,000	RegS FRN 17/5/2028	3,352,937	0
JR 19,580,000	Hellenic Republic Government Bond		0.00	GBP 1,775,000	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'C'	1 000 467	0
UR 8.985.000	RegS '144A' 3.45% 2/4/2024 Hellenic Republic Government Bond	21,136,610	0.28	USD 2,825,000	RegS FRN 17/5/2028 Bank of Ireland Group Plc RegS	1,999,467	U
	RegS '144A' 3.375% 15/2/2025	9,614,849	0.13		FRN 19/9/2027	2,433,131	0
UR 5,765,000	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.875% 12/3/2029	6,245,801	0.08	EUR 200,000	Bank of Ireland RegS FRN (Perpetual)	210,479	0
UR 6,314,013	Hellenic Republic Government Bond			SEK 65,580,000	Bluestep Mortgage Securities No 4	0.404.070	•
UR 3 905 741	RegS 4.00% 30/1/2037 Hellenic Republic Government Bond	6,642,342	0.09	EUR 7,175,000	DAC 'B' RegS FRN 10/8/2066 Eaton Capital Unlimited Co RegS	6,194,278	0
	RegS 4.20% 30/1/2042	4,110,792	0.06		0.021% 14/5/2021	7,181,744	0
R 14,940,000	National Bank of Greece SA RegS 2.75% 19/10/2020	15,413,299	0.21	EUR 121,247,192	Ireland Government Bond RegS 0.90% 15/5/2028	127,701,180	1
		78,361,956	1.05	EUR 26,454,897	Ireland Government Bond RegS		
	_	,,		FUR 7 815 000	1.70% 15/5/2037 Ireland Government Bond RegS	29,220,227	0
SD 4 400 000	Guernsey EFG International Guernsey Ltd				2.00% 18/2/2045	9,090,095	0
SD 4,400,000	RegS FRN 5/4/2027	3,942,493	0.05	EUR 30,687,030	Ireland Government Bond RegS 1.50% 15/5/2050	31,094,861	0
UR 1,000,000	Summit Properties Ltd RegS 2.00%			EUR 485,000	Taurus '2019-1 FR C' DAC RegS		
	31/1/2025	931,660	0.01	ELID 2 240 000	FRN 2/2/2031	485,194	0
	-	4,874,153	0.06	EUR 2,240,000	Taurus '2019-1 FR' DAC RegS FRN 2/2/2031	2,239,776	0.
100 0 000 01	Hong Kong			EUR 453,764	Taurus Dac '2016-DE2 C' RegS		
SD 2,680,000	Hongkong & Shanghai Banking Corp Ltd/The FRN (Perpetual)	1,772,893	0.02	EUR 480.990	FRN 3/1/2027 Taurus Dac '2016-DE2 D' RegS	458,039	0
		1,772,893	0.02		FRN 3/1/2027	487,238	0.
	_	., <b>_</b> ,000		GBP 2,950,188	Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 A' RegS		0

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	ecurities and Money Market Instrur Exchange Listing or Dealt in on An				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Ano		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	luctored continued				Make a sufficient		
GBP 2.631.651	Ireland continued Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 B' RegS FRN			EUR 8.895.000	Italy continued UniCredit SpA RegS FRN		
	17/11/2027	2,952,989	0.04		20/2/2029	9,006,543	0.12
GBP 1,236,439	Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 C' RegS FRN 17/11/2027	1 201 245	0.02	EUR 2,298,000	UniCredit SpA RegS FRN	2 490 000	0.03
	-	1,391,245 247,612,887	3.32	EUR 2,500,000	(Perpetual) UniCredit SpA RegS FRN	2,480,990	0.03
	-	247,012,007	3.32		(Perpetual)*	2,082,275	0.03
	Italy			EUR 11,700,000	UniCredit SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	11,695,554	0.16
EUR 2,385,000	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS 3.875% 29/1/2029*	2,441,644	0.03	USD 1,610,000	Wind Tre SpA '144A' 5.00%	11,000,004	0.10
EUR 900,000	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS	2,441,044	0.03		20/1/2026	1,375,249	0.02
	FRN 10/7/2042	1,115,127	0.02			949,876,598	12.72
EUR 800,000	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS FRN 12/12/2042	937,388	0.01		Japan		
EUR 900,000	Banca Monte dei Paschi di Siena	937,300	0.01	EUR 1,050,000	SoftBank Group Corp RegS 5.00%		
	SpA RegS 2.875% 16/4/2021	940,554	0.01		15/4/2028	1,142,958	0.01
EUR 17,955,000	Buzzi Unicem SpA RegS 2.125% 28/4/2023	18,547,695	0.25			1,142,958	0.01
EUR 6,900,000	Credit Agricole Italia SpA RegS		0.20		Jersey		
EUD 4 547 004	1.00% 25/3/2027	7,026,029	0.09	GBP 3,021,000	AA Bond Co Ltd RegS 2.75%		
EUR 4,517,024	Driver Italia One SRL 'A' RegS FRN 21/4/2029	4,523,356	0.06		31/7/2023	3,126,058	0.04
EUR 1,500,000	Driver Italia One SRL 'B' RegS FRN			GBP 900,000	British Land White 2015 Ltd RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond)		
CDD 6 995 000	21/4/2029	1,496,570	0.02		9/6/2020 (Zero Coupon)	996,882	0.01
	Enel SpA RegS 5.75% 22/6/2037 Enel SpA RegS FRN 24/11/2081*	9,953,828 17,480,503	0.13 0.23	GBP 4,515,000	CPUK Finance Ltd RegS 4.25%	E 40E 000	0.07
	Hera SpA 4.50% 3/12/2019	9,359,797	0.13	GRP 8 950 000	28/8/2022 Glencore Finance Europe Ltd RegS	5,125,093	0.07
EUR 1,050,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS 1.125%	1.057.067	0.01	OBI 0,000,000	3.125% 26/3/2026	10,215,067	0.14
EUR 3.290.000	14/1/2020 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS 0.875%	1,057,067	0.01	USD 1,400,000	HBOS Capital Funding LP RegS	4 074 004	0.00
	27/6/2022	3,295,363	0.04	GBP 800 000	6.85% (Perpetual)* Intu Jersey 2 Ltd RegS (Contingent	1,271,901	0.02
EUR 11,465,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	11,665,637	0.16	02. 000,000	Convertible Bond) 2.875%		
EUR 2,770,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN	11,000,007	0.10	FUD 4 000 000	1/11/2022	755,827	0.01
EUD 00 000 000	(Perpetual)	2,982,791	0.04	EUR 1,000,000	PT Jersey Ltd RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond) 0.50%		
EUR 80,323,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 0.65% 15/10/2023	77,096,827	1.03		19/11/2019	998,870	0.01
EUR 270,614,573	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	,000,02.		USD 800,000	Tullow Oil Jersey Ltd RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond)		
TUD 275 262 702	RegS '144A' 1.65% 23/4/2020	274,684,616	3.68		6.625% 12/7/2021	816,733	0.01
EUR 3/5,302,702	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.30% 15/5/2028	359,394,773	4.81			23,306,431	0.31
EUR 34,157,712	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro						
ELID 22 007 000	RegS '144A' 1.25% 15/9/2032	30,918,195	0.41	ELID 16 102 000	Latvia Latvia Government International		
EUR 22,097,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 2.70% 1/3/2047	19,876,914	0.27	EUR 10, 193,000	Bond RegS 1.875% 19/2/2049	16,927,353	0.23
EUR 7,450,000	Mediobanca Banca di Credito	-,,-				16,927,353	0.23
	Finanziario SpA RegS 0.75% 17/2/2020	7,483,749	0.10				
EUR 5,101,108	Sunrise SPV '2017-1 A1' RegS F	1,405,145	0.10	ELID 7 775 000	Luxembourg Allergan Funding SCS 2.625%		
	RN 27/4/2041	5,103,169	0.07	LOIX 1,113,000	15/11/2028	8,245,232	0.11
EUR 16,100,000	Sunrise SPV 40 Srl '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 27/7/2042	16,097,466	0.22	USD 1,310,000	Altice Financing SA 7.50%		
EUR 3,705,000	Sunrise SPV Z70 Srl '2019-1 A'	10,007,400	0.22	FUR 810 000	15/5/2026 Altice Finco SA RegS 4.75%	1,159,301	0.02
EUD 2.050.405	RegS FRN 27/5/2044	3,710,201	0.05	2017 010,000	15/1/2028	688,630	0.01
EUR 2,059,465	Taurus '2018-IT1 A' SRL FRN 18/5/2030	2,032,847	0.03	USD 500,000	Altice Luxembourg SA '144A'	444.000	0.04
EUR 165,546	Taurus '2018-IT1 B' SRL FRN	2,002,0		USD 950 000	7.625% 15/2/2025 Altice Luxembourg SA '144A'	414,236	0.01
CDD 0 000 000	18/5/2030	160,993	0.00	000,000	10.50% 15/5/2027	852,689	0.01
GDF 0,000,000	Telecom Italia SpA 5.875% 19/5/2023*	9,543,559	0.13	EUR 655,000	Altice Luxembourg SA RegS	654 000	0.04
EUR 392,000	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano RegS			GBP 2.022.000	8.00% 15/5/2027 Cabot Financial Luxembourg SA	651,280	0.01
ELID 2 100 000	2.75% 15/4/2025	379,903	0.01		RegS 7.50% 1/10/2023	2,321,882	0.03
LUK 2, 100,000	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond)			USD 600,000	Codere Finance 2 Luxembourg	E00 644	0.04
	1.125% 26/3/2022	2,028,726	0.03	GBP 4.174.814	'144A' 7.625% 1/11/2021 Compartment Driver UK Five 'B'	508,611	0.01
USD 800,000	UniCredit SpA '144A' 6.572% 14/1/2022	748,296	0.01		RegS FRN 25/7/2025	4,709,405	0.06
EUR 20,265,000	UniCredit SpA RegS FRN	140,290	0.01	GBP 3,040,169	Compartment Driver UK Four 'B'	3 444 600	0.05
, -,	28/10/2025	21,152,404	0.28		RegS FRN 25/3/2025	3,441,609	0.05

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market					
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets		
	Luxembourg continued				Netherlands continued				
GBP 7,992,064	Compartment Driver UK Six 'A' RegS FRN 25/2/2026	9,021,754	0.12	EUR 6,980,000	BMW Finance NV RegS 0.50% 22/11/2022	7,046,938	0.09		
EUR 4,361,340	Compartment VCL '26A' RegS FRN 21/2/2024	4,369,795	0.06	EUR 9,925,000	BMW Finance NV RegS 1.50% 6/2/2029	10,176,053	0.14		
EUR 13,100,000	Compartment VCL '26B' RegS FRN 21/2/2024	13,088,235	0.17	GBP 26,300,000	BNG Bank NV RegS 1.00% 17/6/2022		0.40		
EUR 670,707	Compartment VCL 24 'B' RegS FRN			EUR 3,017,844	Bumper 9 NL Finance BV 'A' RegS	29,689,266			
EUR 2,108,641	21/8/2022 Compartment VCL 25 'B' RegS FRN	670,873	0.01	EUR 800,000	FRN 22/7/2031 Cooperatieve Rabobank UA RegS	3,022,819	0.04		
EUR 700,000	21/9/2023 European TopSoho Sarl RegS	2,108,093	0.03	EUR 15,350,000	FRN (Perpetual) Daimler International Finance BV	826,592	0.01		
	(Contingent Convertible Bond) 4.00% 21/9/2021	665,266	0.01	EUR 14,425,000	RegS 0.25% 9/8/2021 de Volksbank NV RegS 0.125%	15,403,034	0.21		
EUR 10,417,550	FACT Master '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 20/11/2025	10,457,160	0.14		28/9/2020 de Volksbank NV RegS 0.75%	14,474,189	0.19		
GBP 100,000	Garfunkelux Holdco 2 RegS 11.00%				25/6/2023	14,890,686	0.20		
EUR 500,000	1/11/2023 Garfunkelux Holdco 3 SA RegS	84,178	0.00	,	Deutsche Telekom International Finance BV 7.625% 15/6/2030	1,182,531	0.02		
GBP 200,000	7.50% 1/8/2022* Garfunkelux Holdco 3 SA RegS	440,490	0.01	GBP 6,155,000	Deutsche Telekom International Finance BV RegS 2.25%				
EUR 6,100,000	8.50% 1/11/2022 HeidelbergCement Finance	192,378	0.00	GBP 3,000,000	13/4/2029 Enel Finance International NV RegS	6,862,321	0.09		
	Luxembourg SA RegS 1.50% 14/6/2027*	6,160,451	0.08	USD 7 600 000	5.625% 14/8/2024 Enel Finance International NV RegS	3,933,247	0.05		
EUR 14,350,000	HeidelbergCement Finance Luxembourg SA RegS 1.75%	0,100,101	0.00		3.50% 6/4/2028* Enel Finance International NV RegS	6,357,041	0.09		
EUD 4 200 000	24/4/2028*	14,555,779	0.19		5.75% 14/9/2040	2,313,893	0.03		
	Matterhorn Telecom SA RegS 4.00% 15/11/2027	1,273,389	0.02		Ferrari NV RegS 0.25% 16/1/2021 Globaldrive Auto Receivables BV	16,962,658	0.23		
EUR 730,000	Medtronic Global Holdings SCA 1.125% 7/3/2027	750,206	0.01	EUR 4,000,000	'2016-B B' RegS FRN 20/8/2024 Iberdrola International BV RegS	1,122,540	0.02		
EUR 1,100,000	Medtronic Global Holdings SCA 1.625% 7/3/2031	1,156,034	0.02	EUR 3.500.000	3.50% 1/2/2021 Iberdrola International BV RegS	4,242,560	0.06		
EUR 910,000	Medtronic Global Holdings SCA 2.25% 7/3/2039	998,752	0.01		FRN (Perpetual) ING Bank NV RegS 8/4/2022	3,670,870	0.05		
EUR 3,475,000	Prologis International Funding II SA	3,621,402	0.05		(Zero Coupon)	11,989,800	0.16		
EUR 645,000	RegS 1.75% 15/3/2028 Rossini Sarl RegS 6.75%				ING Groep NV RegS 1.00% 20/9/2023	6,116,760	0.08		
EUR 11,251,000	30/10/2025 SES SA RegS 1.625% 22/3/2026	687,144 11,602,256	0.01 0.15		ING Groep NV RegS 3.00% 18/2/2026	9,544,142	0.13		
EUR 3,140,000 EUR 1,300,000	SES SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) SES SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	3,275,507 1,405,417	0.04 0.02	USD 4,190,000	ING Groep NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	3,763,660	0.05		
	Silver Arrow Compartment Silver Arrow UK '2018-1UK A' RegS	, ,		GBP 12,615,000	innogy Finance BV RegS 6.25% 3/6/2030	19,103,158	0.26		
ELID 7 900 000	FRN 20/6/2024	6,932,113	0.09	EUR 1,700,000	LeasePlan Corp NV RegS 1.00%				
	Swiss Re Finance Luxembourg RegS FRN 30/4/2050	7,984,314	0.11	EUR 350,000	8/4/2020 LeasePlan Corp NV RegS FRN	1,714,781	0.02		
EUR 250,000	Swissport Financing Sarl RegS 6.75% 15/12/2021	258,558	0.00	EUR 19,000,000	(Perpetual) Nationale-Nederlanden Bank NV/The	353,063	0.00		
	-	124,752,419	1.67		Netherlands RegS 0.625% 11/9/2025*	19,548,530	0.26		
	Mexico			EUR 300,000	NN Group NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	315,773	0.00		
	Mexican Bonos 6.50% 10/6/2021 Mexican Bonos 7.50% 3/6/2027	17,782,952 23,909,967	0.24 0.32	EUR 8,575,000	RELX Finance BV RegS 0.375%				
	- -	41,692,919	0.56	EUR 648,000	22/3/2021 Summer BidCo BV RegS 9.00%	8,642,228	0.12		
	Netherlands			EUR 5,300,000	15/11/2025 Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN	667,077	0.01		
EUR 14,400,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS 0.875% 15/1/2024	14,822,496	0.20	EUR 1,800,000	(Perpetual)* Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN	5,136,972	0.07		
EUR 1,200,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	1,171,836	0.02		(Perpetual) Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN	2,017,530	0.03		
EUR 8,600,000	Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS FRN 26/6/2022	8,549,518	0.11		(Perpetual)*	8,232,250	0.11		
EUR 3,300,000	Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS				Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	15,086,253	0.20		
EUR 12,400,000	1.50% 26/6/2026* Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS	3,345,358	0.04	EUR 6,845,000	TenneT Holding BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	7,038,919	0.09		
	2.125% 15/12/2029	12,646,388	0.17						

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	ecurities and Money Market Instrur Exchange Listing or Dealt in on An			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to a Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% o Ne	
Holding	Description		Assets	Holding	Description		Assets	
	Netherlands continued				Russia			
USD 944,000	UPC Holding BV '144A' 5.50%	020 124	0.01	RUB 1,193,575,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.40% 17/7/2024	16,278,251	0.2	
FUR 950 000	15/1/2028 UPC Holding BV RegS 3.875%	838,124	0.01	RUB 452.200.000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ	10,270,231	0.2	
2011 000,000	15/6/2029*	974,862	0.01	. 102 .02,200,000	7.05% 19/1/2028	5,953,371	0.08	
GBP 13,000,000	Volkswagen International Finance		0.00		_	22,231,622	0.30	
EUR 11,300,000	NV RegS 3.375% 16/11/2026 Volkswagen International Finance	15,149,657	0.20		Saudi Arabia			
EUR 3.300.000	NV RegS 2.625% 16/11/2027 Volkswagen International Finance	11,911,160	0.16	USD 9,265,000	Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 3.50%			
	NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	3,262,842	0.04	USD 6.150.000	16/4/2029* Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 4.25%	8,224,998	0.1	
EUR 6,600,000	Vonovia Finance BV RegS FRN 22/12/2022*	6,575,118	0.09		16/4/2039	5,434,692	0.07	
USD 700,000	Ziggo Bond Co BV '144A' 6.00%		0.04	USD 1,200,000	Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 4.375% 16/4/2049*	1,051,217	0.02	
FUR 100 000	15/1/2027 Ziggo BV RegS 4.25% 15/1/2027	615,092 103,981	0.01 0.00		_	14,710,907	0.20	
LOT 100,000	21gg0 bv 1(eg0 4.23% 13/1/2027	341,414,566	4.57		_	,	0.2	
	-	341,414,500	4.57		Singapore			
	New Zealand			EUR 493,000	Mulhacen Pte Ltd RegS			
EUR 10,000,000	Chorus Ltd RegS 1.125%				(Pay-in-kind) 6.50% 1/8/2023	491,556	0.0	
170 04 007 000	18/10/2023	10,286,900	0.14		_	491,556	0.0	
NZD 84,897,000	New Zealand Government Inflation Linked Bond RegS 2.00%				South Africa			
	20/9/2025	58,307,300	0.78	ZAR 504.389.151	Republic of South Africa			
	-	68,594,200	0.92	2 ( 55 .,555, 15 .	Government Bond 8.75%			
	-	00,001,200			28/2/2048	27,772,822	0.3	
	Norway					27,772,822	0.3	
GBP 6,049,000	Kommunalbanken AS RegS				_			
LICD 2 20E 000	1.125% 30/11/2022	6,860,301	0.09	ODD 40 500 000	Spain			
03D 3,203,000	Norske Skogindustrier ASA (Defaulted) '144A' 7.125%			GBP 12,500,000	Abertis Infraestructuras RegS 3.375% 27/11/2026	14,243,160	0.19	
	15/10/2033	32,313	0.00	EUR 2,700,000	Amadeus Capital Markets SAU	,0, .00	0	
	-	6,892,614	0.09		RegS 0.125% 6/10/2020	2,705,697	0.04	
	-			EUR 2,547,867	Auto ABS Spanish Loans FT	0.550.040	0.04	
	Poland			FUR 1 400 000	'2016-1 A' RegS FRN 31/12/2032 Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria	2,553,812	0.04	
EUR 6,550,000	Santander Bank Polska RegS 0.75% 20/9/2021	6,611,832	0.09	20.1.,100,000	RegS FRN (Perpetual)	1,394,680	0.02	
	0.7376 20/9/2021	6,611,832	0.09	EUR 2,000,000	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria			
	-	0,011,032	0.09	EUD 000 000	SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) Banco de Sabadell RegS FRN	2,200,100	0.03	
	Portugal			LOIX 900,000	12/12/2028	937,800	0.01	
EUR 6,500,000	Caixa Economica Montepio Geral			EUR 600,000	Banco de Sabadell SA RegS	00.,000	0.0	
	Caixa Economica Bancaria SA				1.75% 10/5/2024	596,937	0.01	
ELID 3 300 000	RegS 0.875% 17/10/2022 EDP - Energias de Portugal SA	6,639,718	0.09	EUR 1,300,000	Banco de Sabadell SA RegS	4 400 070	0.00	
EUR 3,300,000	RegS FRN 16/9/2075	3,522,123	0.05	FUR 600 000	5.625% 6/5/2026 Banco Santander SA RegS FRN	1,409,070	0.02	
EUR 2,800,000	EDP - Energias de Portugal SA	-,,		LOIX 000,000	(Perpetual)	529,122	0.0	
	RegS FRN 30/4/2079	2,940,070	0.04	EUR 3,600,000	Bankia SA RegS 1.125% 5/8/2022	3,748,248	0.0	
EUR 1,113,537	SAGRES Socidade de Titularizacao				Bankia SA RegS FRN 15/2/2029*	23,987,390	0.32	
	de Creditos SA Via Ulisses Finance No. 1 'A' RegS FRN				Bankia SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	788,704	0.0	
	20/3/2033	1,119,595	0.01		Bankia SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) CaixaBank RegS 1.125% 27/3/2026	199,150 9,664,992	0.00 0.13	
EUR 500,000	SAGRES Socidade de Titularizacao				CaixaBank RegS FRN (Perpetual)	176,508	0.00	
	de Creditos SA Via Ulisses			EUR 100,000	CaixaBank SA RegS FRN 14/7/2028	101,809	0.00	
	Finance No. 1 'B' RegS FRN 20/3/2033	502,500	0.01		CaixaBank SA RegS FRN 17/4/2030	965,220	0.0	
EUR 800,000	SAGRES Socidade de Titularização	302,300	0.01	EUR 600,000	CaixaBank SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	529,524	0.0	
	de Creditos SA Via Ulisses			EUR 5.400.000	CaixaBank SA RegS FRN	020,024	0.0	
	Finance No. 1 'C' RegS FRN	004.000	0.04		(Perpetual)	5,623,074	0.0	
FUR 9 702 130	20/3/2033 TAGUS - Sociedade de Titularização	821,026	0.01	EUR 500,000	Distribuidora Internacional de			
LOIX 9,702,139	de Creditos SA Via Volta IV RegS				Alimentacion SA RegS 1.50%	<i>1</i> 77 195	0.04	
	2.423% 12/2/2021	9,870,410	0.13	FUR 300 000	22/7/2019* Distribuidora Internacional de	477,185	0.0	
EUR 10,029,154	TAGUS - Sociedade de Titularização				Alimentacion SA RegS 1.00%			
	de Creditos SA Via Volta VI RegS	10 124 000	O 12		28/4/2021*	230,115	0.00	
UR 33 935 248	1.10% 13/2/2023 Volta Electricity Receivables 0.85%	10,134,889	0.13	EUR 4,782,211	Driver Espana Five FDT '5A' RegS	4 700 555		
	12/2/2022	34,075,305	0.46	FIID 1 800 000	FRN 21/12/2028 Driver Espana Five FDT '5B' RegS	4,788,936	0.06	
	-	69,625,636	0.93	LOIX 1,000,000	FRN 21/12/2028	1,805,009	0.02	
	_	, , 0		I		, ,	0.0	

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrun Exchange Listing or Dealt in on And				Fransferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Marke				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets		
	Spain continued				United Kingdom				
EUR 5,027,273	Driver Espana Four FT 'A' RegS	E 004 044	0.07	GBP 6,630,000	Anglo American Capital Plc RegS 3.375% 11/3/2029	7,604,430	0.10		
EUR 600,000	FRN 21/4/2028 Driver Espana Four FT 'B' RegS	5,034,211	0.07	GBP 4,910,000	Aviva Plc RegS FRN 14/11/2036	6,211,885	0.08		
ELID 4 625 000	FRN 21/4/2028 NorteGas Energia Distribucion SAU	601,244	0.01	GBP 8,296,527	Azure Finance No 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 30/6/2027	9,383,959	0.13		
EUR 4,025,000	RegS 0.918% 28/9/2022	4,707,001	0.06	GBP 10,475,000	Azure Finance Plc 'B' RegS FRN				
EUR 5,025,000	NorteGas Energia Distribucion SAU RegS 2.065% 28/9/2027	5,233,889	0.07	GBP 4.355.000	30/6/2027 Azure Finance Plc 'C' RegS FRN	11,894,193	0.16		
EUR 4,900,000	Santander Consumer Finance SA			, ,	30/6/2027	4,941,091	0.07		
FUR 5 300 000	RegS 0.50% 4/10/2021 Santander Consumer Finance SA	4,955,223	0.07		Barclays Plc 3.25% 17/1/2033 Barclays Plc FRN (Perpetual)*	17,644,618 4,458,163	0.24 0.06		
2011 0,000,000	RegS 1.00% 27/2/2024	5,409,604	0.07	GBP 6,095,000	Barclays Plc RegS 3.125% 17/1/2024	7,019,338	0.09		
EUR 5,500,824	SRF Fondo de Titulizacion '2017-1 A'	E E02 474	0.07		Barclays Plc RegS FRN 11/11/2025 BAT International Finance Plc RegS	6,924,314	0.09		
EUR 800,000	RegS FRN 26/4/2063 SRF Fondo de Titulizacion '2017-1 B'	5,502,474	0.07	GBI 22,903,000	4.00% 4/9/2026	28,012,882	0.38		
EUD 000 000	RegS FRN 26/4/2063	800,600	0.01	EUR 21,457,000	BAT International Finance Plc RegS	21 206 401	0.29		
EUR 200,000	SRF Fondo de Titulizacion '2017-1 C' RegS FRN 26/4/2063	200,050	0.00	GBP 5,900,000	2.25% 16/1/2030* BAT International Finance Plc RegS	21,396,491	0.29		
EUR 300,000	SRF Fondo de Titulizacion '2017-1D'			FUD 5 450 000	6.00% 24/11/2034	8,573,689	0.11		
GBP 3.500.000	RegS FRN 26/4/2063 Telefonica Emisiones SAU RegS	296,048	0.00	EUR 5,450,000	BP Capital Markets Plc RegS 1.117% 25/1/2024	5,657,154	0.08		
	5.375% 2/2/2026	4,671,224	0.06	GBP 3,469,500	Brass No 6 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	2 000 661	0.05		
EUR 4,300,000	Wizink Master Credit Cards FT 2017-3 'A' RegS FRN 26/12/2031	4,309,782	0.06	GBP 5,214,300	16/12/2060 Brass NO 7 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	3,900,661	0.05		
	<u> </u>	121,377,592	1.62	CDD 2 220 000	16/10/2059 British Telecommunications Plc	5,889,515	0.08		
	-			GBP 3,330,000	RegS 5.75% 7/12/2028	4,730,822	0.06		
GBP 1.000.000	Supranational Ardagh Packaging Finance Plc Via			GBP 15,320,000	British Telecommunications Plc	47.045.704	0.04		
, ,	Ardagh Holdings USA Inc RegS	4 400 050	0.00	GBP 2,300,000	RegS 3.125% 21/11/2031 Bumper 8 UK Finance Plc 'B' RegS	17,615,701	0.24		
GBP 30.499.000	4.75% 15/7/2027 Council Of Europe Development	1,100,053	0.02	CDD C 00C 000	FRN 20/11/2027	2,598,567	0.03		
	Bank RegS 0.625% 15/6/2022	34,130,351	0.46	GBP 6,906,000	BUPA Finance Plc RegS 5.00% 8/12/2026	8,600,765	0.12		
EUR 60,000,000	European Stability Mechanism RegS 18/10/2022 (Zero Coupon)	60,798,300	0.81	GBP 300,000	Canary Wharf Finance II Plc 'C2'	202.002	0.00		
		96,028,704	1.29	GBP 2,051,000	RegS FRN 22/10/2037 Canary Wharf Finance II Plc 'D2'	283,893	0.00		
	- Coverdan			CDD 2 056 022	RegS FRN 22/10/2037 Castell Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN	1,974,793	0.03		
SEK 137,600,000	Sweden Swedbank Hypotek AB RegS			GBP 2,050,932	25/10/2044	2,323,372	0.03		
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1.00% 16/12/2020	13,148,896	0.18	GBP 9,250,000	Centrica Plc RegS 4.375%	10.010.010	0.40		
	_	13,148,896	0.18	GBP 4,695,000	13/3/2029 Centrica Plc RegS 7.00%	12,018,240	0.16		
	Switzerland			000 5 005 000	19/9/2033	7,777,092	0.10		
EUR 8,875,000	Credit Suisse AG/Guernsey RegS				Centrica Plc RegS FRN 10/4/2075 Centrica Plc RegS FRN 10/4/2076*	6,075,256 3,187,008	0.08 0.04		
USD 200 000	0.75% 17/9/2021 Credit Suisse Group AG RegS FRN	9,081,344	0.12		Channel Link Enterprises Finance				
	(Perpetual)	190,470	0.00	FUR 5 125 000	Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050 Channel Link Enterprises Finance	3,461,868	0.05		
USD 3,220,000	Credit Suisse Group RegS FRN (Perpetual)*	2,946,365	0.04		Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	5,309,192	0.07		
	UBS AG RegS FRN 12/2/2026*	23,262,451	0.31	GBP 1,625,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	1,872,521	0.03		
EUR 9,725,000	UBS AG/London RegS 0.125% 5/11/2021	9,757,676	0.13	GBP 2,664,644	Charter Mortgage Funding Plc				
EUR 8,354,000	UBS AG/London RegS 0.25%			GBP 9.568 000	'2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2054 Delamare Cards MTN Issuer Plc	3,007,149	0.04		
USD 2 070 000	10/1/2022 UBS Group AG RegS FRN	8,408,802	0.11		'2017-1 A1' RegS FRN				
	(Perpetual)	1,879,872	0.03	GBP 7.818.347	19/10/2022 Dignity Finance Plc RegS 3.546%	10,787,126	0.14		
EUR 12,250,000	UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG RegS FRN 20/9/2022	12,307,330	0.16		31/12/2034	9,422,437	0.13		
EUR 400,000	UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG			GBP 260,000	Dignity Finance Plc RegS 4.696% 31/12/2049	247,141	0.00		
EUR 2.018 000	RegS FRN (Perpetual) Zuercher Kantonalbank RegS FRN	433,192	0.01	GBP 1,882,199	DLL UK Equipment Finance 2019-1				
_5,0.10,000	15/6/2027*	2,107,619	0.03	GBP 965.793	Plc 'A' RegS FRN 25/3/2028 Duncan Funding Plc '2015-1 A1'	2,130,985	0.03		
		70,375,121	0.94		RegS FRN 17/12/2062	1,093,090	0.01		
				GBP 2,956,971	Duncan Funding Plc '2016-1X A1B' RegS FRN 17/4/2063	3,343,683	0.04		

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrun Exchange Listing or Dealt in on And			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	United Kingdom continued				United Kingdom continued			
GBP 12,782,000	E-Carat 8 Plc 'B' RegS FRN 8/3/2024	14,429,281	0.19	EUR 3,500,000	Gosforth Funding Plc '2016-1X A2A' RegS FRN 15/2/2058	3,507,304	0.05	
EUR 100,000	eG Global Finance Plc RegS 3.625% 7/2/2024	97,916	0.00	EUR 1,193,717	Gosforth Funding Plc '2016-2X A1A' RegS FRN 24/7/2058	1,194,823	0.02	
GBP 150,000	El Group Plc RegS 6.875%		0.00	GBP 5,000,000	Gosforth Funding Plc '2017-1X A2'		0.08	
GBP 4,800,000	15/2/2021 El Group Plc RegS 6.00%	180,648		GBP 3,025,431	FRN 19/12/2059 Greene King Finance Plc RegS	5,626,100		
GBP 10,411,782	6/10/2023 Elvet Mortgages Plc '2018-1 A'	5,806,370	0.08	GBP 1,700,000	FRN 15/12/2033 Greene King Finance Plc RegS	3,426,838	0.05	
USD 600.000	RegS FRN 22/10/2058 EnQuest Plc RegS '144A' 7.00%	11,759,865	0.16	GBP 1.012.954	3.593% 15/3/2035 Greene King Finance Plc RegS	1,981,224	0.03	
	15/4/2022* Eurosail Plc '2006-1X A2C' RegS	440,635	0.01		4.064% 15/3/2035 Hawksmoor Mortgages Plc	1,236,869	0.02	
	FRN 10/6/2044	947,606	0.01		'2016-1 A' RegS FRN 25/5/2053	5,049,893	0.07	
GBP 1,778,501	Eurosail-UK Plc '2007-4X A3' RegS FRN 13/6/2045	2,001,249	0.03	GBP 3,320,000	Holmes Master Issuer Plc '2018-1X A3' RegS FRN 15/10/2054	3,721,296	0.05	
GBP 7,777,000	FCE Bank Plc RegS 2.727% 3/6/2022	8,790,756	0.12		HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 27/6/2023 HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 22/7/2028	17,413,264 8,891,881	0.23 0.12	
GBP 3,131,889	Feldspar Plc '2016-1 A' RegS FRN 15/9/2045	3,541,732	0.05		HSBC Holdings Plc RegS FRN 13/11/2026	5,033,248	0.07	
GBP 1,013,273	Finsbury Square Plc '2016-2 A'			EUR 3,625,000	Imperial Brands Finance Plc RegS			
GBP 456,001	RegS FRN 16/8/2058 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 A'	1,144,807	0.02	EUR 1,900,000	0.50% 27/7/2021 Imperial Brands Finance Plc RegS	3,645,481	0.05	
GBP 409,991	RegŠ FRN 12/3/2059 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 B'	514,803	0.01	USD 400,000	2.125% 12/2/2027  Jaguar Land Rover Automotive Plc	1,944,023	0.03	
GBP 805 982	RegS FRN 12/3/2059 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 C'	463,701	0.01	GBP 6 082 857	'144A' 4.50% 1/10/2027 Kenrick No 3 Plc 'A' FRN	298,318	0.00	
	RegS FRN 12/3/2059	913,209	0.01		11/10/2054	6,823,811	0.09	
	Finsbury Square Plc '2017-2 A' FRN 12/9/2065	5,927,035	0.08	EUR 1,772,030	Kensington Mortgage Securities Plc '2007-1X A3B' RegS FRN			
GBP 6,130,947	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 12/9/2065	6,915,795	0.09	GBP 6,290,000	14/6/2040 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2017-1X	1,715,886	0.02	
GBP 658,986	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-1 D' RegS FRN 12/9/2065	738,440	0.01	GBP 8,200,000	1A' RegS FRN 22/12/2069 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2017-1X	7,091,125	0.09	
GBP 1,029,977	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-1B' RegS FRN 12/9/2065	1,157,237	0.02		2A' RegS FRN 22/12/2069 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2018-1X	9,231,488	0.12	
GBP 962,979	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-1C'				2A' RegS FRN 22/12/2069	8,385,693	0.11	
GBP 10,884,989	FRN 12/9/2065 Finsbury Square Plc '2018-2 A'	1,080,933	0.01	, ,	Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2019-1X 1A2' RegS FRN 22/12/2069	4,797,989	0.06	
GBP 5,985,000	RegS FRN 12/9/2068 Finsbury Square Plc '2018-2 C'	12,329,120	0.17	GBP 20,517,000	LCR Finance Plc RegS 4.50% 7/12/2028	29,995,783	0.40	
GBP 2.115.000	RegS FRN 12/9/2068 Finsbury Square Plc '2019-1 A'	6,821,802	0.09	GBP 6,212,000	Legal & General Group Plc RegS FRN 14/11/2048	7,436,156	0.10	
	RegS FRN 16/6/2069 Friary No 4 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	2,395,070	0.03	GBP 3,110,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 9.625% 6/4/2023		0.06	
	21/1/2050	2,425,949	0.03	EUR 471,061	Ludgate Funding Plc '2007-1 BB'	4,466,752		
	G4S International Finance Plc RegS 1.875% 24/5/2025	10,284,918	0.14	EUR 392,551	RegS FRN 1/1/2061 Ludgate Funding Plc '2007-1 MB'	430,186	0.01	
GBP 654,847	Gemgarto 2018-1 Plc 'C' RegS FRN 16/9/2065	724,001	0.01	GBP 7,282,398	RegS FRN 1/1/2061 Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	365,021	0.00	
GBP 1,585,629	Gemgarto Plc '2018-1 B' RegS FRN 16/9/2065	1,761,622	0.02		27/11/2055 Mitchells & Butlers Finance Plc	8,205,240	0.11	
GBP 234,945	Gemgarto Plc '2018-1 D' RegS	, ,			RegS 6.469% 15/9/2030	2,641,568	0.04	
GBP 1,200,000	FRN 16/9/2065 GKN Holdings Ltd RegS 4.625%	261,109	0.00		Mitchells & Butlers Finance Plc RegS FRN 15/9/2034	813,163	0.01	
GBP 5,660,000	12/5/2032 Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK	1,324,376	0.02	GBP 1,165,000	Mitchells & Butlers Finance Plc RegS FRN 15/6/2036	953,703	0.01	
	Plc '2017-A B' RegS FRN 20/6/2025	6,381,277	0.09	EUR 11,075,000	Mondi Finance Plc RegS 1.625% 27/4/2026	11,460,964	0.15	
GBP 10,750,000	Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK Plc '2018-A A' RegS FRN	-,, <b></b>		GBP 11,141,182	Motor Plc '2016-1 A' RegS 1.30% 25/11/2025	12,564,798	0.17	
ODD 0 470 000	20/6/2026	12,137,853	0.16	GBP 1,710,000	Motor Plc '2016-1 C' 3.75%			
GBP 3,470,000	Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK Plc '2018-A B' RegS FRN			GBP 343,000	25/11/2025 Motor Plc '2016-1 D' RegS 4.25%	1,963,425	0.03	
GBP 1,552.520	20/6/2026 Gosforth Funding Plc '2014-1 A2'	3,912,880	0.05	GBP 285.000	25/11/2025 Motor Plc '2016-1 E' RegS 5.25%	394,750	0.01	
, ,	RegS FRN 19/10/2056	1,753,318	0.02	22. 200,000	25/11/2025	328,484	0.00	

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

\* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	ecurities and Money Market Instrum Exchange Listing or Dealt in on And				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United Kingdom continued				United Kingdom continued		
GBP 960,802	Motor Plc '2017-1X A2' RegS FRN 25/9/2024	1,084,059	0.01	GBP 7,680,000	Quadgas Finance Plc RegS 3.375% 17/9/2029	8,795,233	0.12
USD 1,200,000	National Westminster Bank Plc FRN (Perpetual)	879,764	0.01	GBP 61,202	Residential Mortgage Securities 26 Plc 'A1' RegS FRN 14/2/2041	69,513	0.00
USD 1,125,000	Neptune Energy Bondco Plc '144A' 6.625% 15/5/2025	1,022,113	0.01	GBP 3,174,567	Residential Mortgage Securities 29 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 20/12/2046	3,589,200	0.05
GBP 6,400,000	Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 A'		0.10	GBP 2,570,000	Residential Mortgage Securities 29 Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/12/2046	, ,	0.04
GBP 1,390,000	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 B'	7,210,560		GBP 695,000	Residential Mortgage Securities 29	2,906,996	
GBP 1,900,000	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 C'	1,570,530	0.02	GBP 3,830,930	Plc 'C' RegS FRN 20/12/2046 Residential Mortgage Securities 30	786,057	0.01
GBP 2,100,000	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 D'	2,149,645	0.03	GBP 2,350,000	Plc 'A' RegS FRN 20/3/2050 Residential Mortgage Securities 30	4,317,744	0.06
GBP 6.800.000	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newday Partnership Funding Plc	2,386,282	0.03	GBP 460.000	Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/3/2050 Residential Mortgage Securities 30	2,649,835	0.04
	'2017-1 A' RegS FRN 15/12/2027 Newgate Funding Plc '2006-1 BB'	7,600,306	0.10		Plc 'C' RegS FRN 20/3/2050 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X A1' RegS	520,303	0.01
	RegS FRN 1/12/2050	379,066	0.01		FRN 20/8/2056	9,944,096	0.13
	Next Group Plc RegS 3.00% 26/8/2025	3,935,280	0.05		Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X B1' RegS FRN 20/8/2056	25,666,954	0.34
	Next Plc RegS 4.375% 2/10/2026 NGG Finance Plc RegS FRN	2,873,327	0.04	GBP 485,000	Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X B2' RegS FRN 20/8/2056	546,162	0.01
GBP 22.103.230	18/6/2073 Oat Hill No 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	6,988,140	0.09	GBP 11,250,000	Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X C1' RegS FRN 20/8/2056	12,674,623	0.17
	25/2/2046 Paragon Mortgages No 10 Plc '	24,906,511	0.33	GBP 6,088,803	RMAC Securities No 2 Plc '2018-2 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046	6,869,974	0.09
	10X A2B' RegS FRN 15/6/2041	10,622,417	0.14	GBP 410,000	RMAC Securities No 2 Plc		
	Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '144A' FRN 15/1/2039	2,307,204	0.03	GBP 420,000	'2018-2 B' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 RMAC Securities No 2 Plc	461,907	0.01
USD 46,826	Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '13X A2C' RegS FRN 15/1/2039	39,622	0.00	USD 1,700,000	'2018-2 C' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 Royal Bank of Scotland Group Plc	476,904	0.01
EUR 839,448	Paragon Mortgages No 22 Plc '1A' RegS FRN 15/9/2042	839,541	0.01	GBP 10,810,000	FRN (Perpetual) Santander UK Group Holdings Plc	1,611,355	0.02
EUR 204,042	Paragon Mortgages No 23 Plc 'A1' RegS FRN 15/1/2043	204,268	0.00	GBP 600 000	RegS FRN 8/5/2026 Shop Direct Funding Plc RegS	12,343,768	0.17
GBP 208,604	Paragon Mortgages No 23 Plc 'A2' RegS FRN 15/1/2043	235,814	0.00		7.75% 15/11/2022 Silverstone Master Issuer Plc	628,949	0.01
GBP 555,000	Paragon Mortgages No 23 Plc 'C'				'2018-1X 2A' FRN 21/1/2070	10,570,915	0.14
GBP 188,919	RegS FRN 15/1/2043 Paragon Mortgages No 24 Plc 'A2'	629,901	0.01	GBP 2,680,000	Silverstone Master Issuer Plc '2019-1X 2A' RegS FRN		
EUR 962,492	RegS FRN 15/7/2043 Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc '12X	213,917	0.00	EUR 1,531,000	21/1/2070 Sky Ltd RegS 2.25% 17/11/2025	3,034,558 1,699,900	0.04 0.02
GBP 8.390.000	A2B' RegS FRN 15/11/2038 Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'A'	921,928	0.01		Spirit Issuer Plc RegS FRN 28/12/2031	2,214,149	0.03
	RegS FRN 15/5/2050 Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'B'	9,370,098	0.13		SSE Plc RegS 2.00% 17/6/2020 SSE Plc RegS FRN (Perpetual)	8,350,795 773,565	0.11 0.01
	RegS FRN 15/5/2050	1,078,454	0.01		Stanlington No 1 Plc '2017-1 A'		
	Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'C' RegS FRN 15/5/2050	843,185	0.01	GBP 180,000	RegS FRN 12/6/2046 Stanlington No 1 Plc '2017-1E'	818,770	0.01
	PCL Funding II Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 15/6/2022	12,737,560	0.17	GBP 426,000	RegS FRN 12/6/2046 Stonegate Pub Co Financing Plc	208,109	0.00
GBP 7,462,000	PCL Funding III Plc '2017-2 A' RegS FRN 15/6/2023	8,404,850	0.11	GBP 250,000	RegS FRN 15/3/2022 Telereal Securitisation Plc FRN	484,446	0.01
GBP 332,000	PCL Funding III Plc '2017-2 C' RegS FRN 15/6/2023	372,559	0.01	GBP 534 308	10/12/2031 Tesco Property Finance 1 Plc RegS	236,941	0.00
GBP 745,000	PCL Funding III Plc 'B' FRN 15/6/2023				7.623% 13/7/2039 Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS	838,135	0.01
GBP 5,305,000	Penarth Master Issuer Plc '2018-1X	832,322	0.01	, ,	5.744% 13/4/2040	16,219,199	0.22
GBP 817,000	A2' RegS FRN 18/3/2025 Pennon Group Plc RegS FRN	5,934,635	0.08		Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS 5.744% 13/4/2040	1,378,102	0.02
GBP 142,867	(Perpetual) Premiertel Plc 6.175% 8/5/2032	925,236 193,365	0.01 0.00	GBP 4,296,082	Tesco Property Finance 4 Plc RegS 5.801% 13/10/2040	5,938,377	0.08
GBP 8,065,000	Prs Finance Plc RegS 1.75% 24/11/2026	9,402,254	0.13	GBP 15,000,000	Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.375% 3/7/2034	20,018,938	0.27
GBP 5,200,000	Prs Finance Plc RegS 2.00% 23/1/2029	6,133,114	0.08	GBP 1,966,000	Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 5.50% 11/2/2041	3,057,898	0.04
	Prudential Plc FRN 20/10/2051	10,677,048	0.14	GBP 6,265,761	Tolkien Funding Sukuk No 1 Plc 'A'		
GBP 2,219,000	Prudential Plc RegS FRN 20/7/2055	2,806,779	0.04		RegS FRN 20/7/2052	7,068,466	0.09

	ecurities and Money Market Instrun Exchange Listing or Dealt in on And				urities and Money Market Instrum change Listing or Dealt in on Ano		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United Kingdom continued				United States		
GBP 10,845,832	Towd Point Mortgage Funding Auburn 11 Plc '2017-A11X A1'				Anheuser-Busch InBev Worldwide Inc 5.45% 23/1/2039	12,027,530	0.16
GBP 1,241,642	RegS FRN 20/5/2045 Tower Bridge Funding No.1 Plc 'A'	12,252,637	0.16		Bank of America Corp RegS FRN 21/9/2021	11,859,243	0.16
GBP 200,000	RegS FRN 20/3/2056 Trinity Square Plc '2015-1X B' RegS	1,401,952	0.02		Bank of America Corp RegS FRN 7/2/2022	15,345,770	0.20
GBP 4 197 000	FRN 15/7/2051 Turbo Finance 6 Plc 'B' RegS FRN	225,787	0.00	EUR 11,825,000	BAT Capital Corp RegS FRN 16/8/2021*	11,810,810	0.16
	20/2/2023 Turbo Finance 7 Plc 'A1' RegS FRN	4,749,658	0.06	EUR 10,200,000	Becton Dickinson and Co 0.368% 6/6/2019	10,200,102	0.14
	20/6/2023	102,656	0.00	EUR 7,577,000	Coca-Cola Co/The 0.125%		
GBP 405,000	Turbo Finance 7 Plc 'B' FRN 20/6/2023	458,643	0.01	USD 3,764,000	22/9/2022 CRH America Finance Inc RegS	7,608,823	0.10
GBP 7,106,323	Turbo Finance 8 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 20/2/2026	8,036,099	0.11	EUR 2,775,000	3.95% 4/4/2028 FedEx Corp 0.50% 9/4/2020*	3,400,631 2,787,654	0.05 0.04
GBP 1,685,000	Twin Bridges 2018-1 Plc 'B' RegS	1,890,334	0.03		Fidelity National Information Services Inc 0.125% 21/5/2021	8,587,513	0.11
GBP 12,491,441	FRN 12/9/2050 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 A' FRN	, ,		GBP 4,765,000	Fidelity National Information		
GBP 3,483,000	12/9/2050 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 C' RegS	14,099,279	0.19	EUR 1,120,000	Services Inc 2.602% 21/5/2025 Fidelity National Information	5,470,065	0.07
GBP 2,040,000	FRN 12/9/2050 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 D' RegS	3,937,863	0.05	EUR 17,790,000	Services Inc 1.50% 21/5/2027 Fidelity National Information	1,138,962	0.01
	FRN 12/9/2050 Unique Pub Finance Co Plc/The	2,313,117	0.03	GBP 6 175 000	Services Inc 2.00% 21/5/2030 Fidelity National Information	18,245,221	0.24
	RegS 6.542% 30/3/2021	13,286,335	0.18		Services Inc 3.36% 21/5/2031	7,224,097	0.10
GBP 272,000	Unique Pub Finance Co Plc/The RegS 7.395% 28/3/2024	352,672	0.00		Fidelity National Information Services Inc 2.95% 21/5/2039	14,775,631	0.20
GBP 1,300,997	Unique Pub Finance Co Plc/The RegS 5.659% 30/6/2027	1,647,571	0.02	GBP 11,340,000	Ford Motor Credit Co LLC 4.535% 6/3/2025	13,300,888	0.18
GBP 871,000	Unique Pub Finance Co Plc/The RegS 6.464% 30/3/2032	1,018,884	0.01	USD 11,229,000	Ford Motor Credit Co LLC 4.389% 8/1/2026	9,773,506	0.13
GBP 27,691,000	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.50%			EUR 9,000,000	General Electric Co 2.125% 17/5/2037*	7,981,946	0.11
GBP 14,734,000	7/9/2034 United Kingdom Gilt RegS 4.25%	45,563,860	0.61	EUR 9,500,000	Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The		
GBP 18,599,000	7/3/2036 University of Oxford RegS 2.544%	24,066,024	0.32	EUR 16,150,000	RegS FRN 27/7/2021 Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	9,631,290	0.13
FUR 750 000	8/12/2117 Vodafone Group Plc FRN 3/10/2078	21,891,798 744,135	0.29 0.01	EUR 5.000.000	RegS FRN 9/9/2022 International Flavors & Fragrances	16,174,790	0.22
	Vodafone Group Plc RegS 2.50% 24/5/2039	223,713	0.00		Inc 1.80% 25/9/2026 International Flavors & Fragrances	5,226,200	0.07
GBP 10,000,000	Vodafone Group Plc RegS	223,713	0.00		Inc 1.80% 25/9/2026	10,478,531	0.14
	(Contingent Convertible Bond) 26/11/2020 (Zero Coupon)	11,015,253	0.15		Levi Strauss & Co 3.375% 15/3/2027*	5,270,731	0.07
GBP 14,955,110	Warwick Finance Residential Mortgages No One Plc 'A' RegS			EUR 8,800,000	McDonald's Corp RegS 0.50% 15/1/2021	8,876,736	0.12
	FRN 21/9/2049	16,929,667	0.23	EUR 19,100,000	Morgan Stanley FRN 9/11/2021	19,112,033	0.26
GBP 4,285,778	Warwick Finance Residential			1 ' '	Morgan Stanley FRN 27/1/2022	14,860,458	0.20
	Mortgages No Two Plc 'A' RegS FRN 21/9/2049	4,874,631	0.07		Morgan Stanley FRN 26/7/2024 National Grid North America Inc	14,723,226	0.20
GBP 3,100,000	Warwick Finance Residential Mortgages No Two Plc 'C' RegS			FUR 16 203 000	RegS 0.75% 8/8/2023 PVH Corp RegS 3.125% 15/12/2027	8,960,776 17,356,330	0.12 0.23
	FRN 21/9/2049	3,510,949	0.05		Refinitiv US Holdings Inc RegS		
GBP 6,848,000	Wellcome Trust Ltd/The RegS 2.517% 7/2/2118	7,892,986	0.11	EUR 461,000	4.50% 15/5/2026 Refinitiv US Holdings Inc RegS	604,362	0.01
GBP 10,000,000	Western Power Distribution Plc RegS 3.50% 16/10/2026	11,694,596	0.16	USD 21.907.727	6.875% 15/11/2026 United States Treasury Inflation	459,788	0.01
GBP 12,055,000	Westfield Stratford City Finance Plc				Indexed Bonds 0.50% 15/1/2028 United States Treasury Inflation	19,755,705	0.26
EUR 400,000	RegS FRN 4/11/2019 Worldpay Finance Plc RegS 3.75%	13,580,366	0.18		Indexed Bonds 0.875% 15/1/2029	16,306,549	0.22
EUR 8,000,000	15/11/2022 WPP Finance 2013 RegS 0.75%	445,428	0.01		United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 1.00% 15/2/2048*	48,639,021	0.65
	18/11/2019	8,023,560	0.11	GBP 300,000	Vantiv LLC Via Vantiv Issuer Corp RegS 3.875% 15/11/2025	353,762	0.00
	1_	,132,487,887	15.16	GBP 8,885,000	Wells Fargo & Co RegS 2.50%		
					2/5/2029	10,039,779 388,368,459	0.13 5.20
				I		JUU,UUU,TUB	5.20

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	rities and Money Market Instru hange Listing or Dealt in on Ar			Other Transferab	ole Securities and Money Market I	nstruments	
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
EXCHANGE TRA	ADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				United Kingdom		
	Ireland			GBP 4,100,000	Barley Hill NO 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	4.040.740	0.00
2,058,570	iShares JP Morgan EM Local			GBP 2 438 490	28/8/2059 E-CARAT 9 Plc 'A' FRN 18/1/2025	4,640,748 2,750,877	0.06 0.04
	Government Bond UCITS ETF*	107,536,024	1.44		Finsbury Square '2018-2B' Plc FRN		0.0-
		107,536,024	1.44		12/9/2068	3,060,261	0.04
otal Exchange Trade	d Funds	107,536,024	1.44	GBP 950,000	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-2 D'	1 000 010	0.04
otal Transferable Se			-	GRP 485 000	RegS FRN 12/9/2068 Finsbury Square Plc '2019-1 B'	1,088,219	0.01
arket Instruments A	•			OBI 400,000	RegS FRN 16/6/2069	550,722	0.01
fficial Stock Exchang				GBP 12,366,215	Gemgarto Plc '2018-1A' FRN		
ealt in on Another R	egulated Market	6,012,385,214	80.50		16/9/2065	13,947,375	0.19
				GBP 7,411,172	Gosforth Funding Plc '2018-1 A2'	0.070.457	0.44
Other Transferable	e Securities and Money Marke	t Instruments		LISD 7 263 560	FRN 25/8/2060 Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2018-2X	8,373,157	0.11
	•			000 1,200,000	1A' FRN 22/12/2069	6,501,387	0.09
BONDS				EUR 2,819,391	RMAC Securities No 1 Plc '2006-		
	F=====				NS1X M1C' RegS FRN	0.040.004	0.00
FUR 3 400 000	France Noria '2018-1B' FRN 25/6/2038	3,400,765	0.04	GRP 1 100 000	12/6/2044 Turbo Finance 8 Plc 'C' RegS FRN	2,642,904	0.03
LOIX 3,400,000	14011a 2010-1B 11(14 25/0/2030			GBF 1,190,000	20/2/2026	1,350,152	0.02
		3,400,765	0.04	GBP 2,410,000	Twin Bridges Plc '2019-1 A' RegS	.,000,.02	0.02
	Ireland				FRN 12/12/2052	2,717,543	0.03
EUR 189,000	Carlyle Global Market Strategies			GBP 385,000	Twin Bridges Plc '2019-1B' RegS	404 747	0.04
	Euro CLO Ltd '2014-2X' RegS			GRP 550 000	FRN 12/12/2052 Twin Bridges Plc '2019-1C' RegS	434,717	0.01
EUD 520 000	FRN 17/11/2031	185,473	0.00	GBI 330,000	FRN 12/12/2052	622,110	0.01
EUR 530,000	Harvest CLO XVI DAC RegS FRN 15/10/2031	518,106	0.01			48,680,172	0.65
EUR 520,000	Taurus '2019-1 FR B' DAC RegS	010,100	0.01			.0,000,2	
	FRN 2/2/2031	519,688	0.01		United States		
		1,223,267	0.02	EUR 709,000	Panther BF Aggregator 2 LP Via		
					Panther Finance Co Inc RegS 4.375% 15/5/2026	710 104	0.01
1100 0 505 000	Italy	0.070.745	0.40		4.373% 13/3/2020	710,184	0.01
USD 9,525,000	Eni SpA RegS 4.25% 9/5/2029*	8,679,715	0.12			710,184	0.01
		8,679,715	0.12	Total Bonds		452,774,807	6.06
	Japan			Total Other Transfe		450 554 005	0.00
JPY 21.344.082.621	Japanese Government CPI			and Money Marke	tinstruments	452,774,807	6.06
,- , ,-	Linked Bond 0.10% 10/3/2028	183,110,591	2.45				
JPY 19,891,959,750	Japanese Government CPI			Collective Inve	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
	Linked Bond 0.10% 10/3/2029	170,992,001	2.29				
		354,102,592	4.74		Ireland		
	Luxembourg			9,904,311	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
FUR 4 300 000	BL Consumer Issuance Platform				Institutional Euro Assets Liquidity Fund Agency Dis	9,890,445	0.13
20.1.,000,000	SA Compartment BL Cards			2,950,223	Institutional Cash Series Plc -	0,000,110	0.10
	'2018-1A' FRN 25/3/2034	4,311,864	0.06	, ,	Institutional Euro Liquidity Fund	294,771,568	3.95
		4,311,864	0.06			304,662,013	4.08
				Total Collective Inv	vestment Schemes	304,662,013	4.08
NZD 40 200 000	New Zealand New Zealand Government Inflation			Securities portfolio	at market value	6,769,822,034	90.64
NZD 40,390,000	Linked Bond RegS 2.50%	I				,,	
	20/9/2040	31,666,248	0.42	Other Net Assets		698,714,573	9.36
		31,666,248	0.42	Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	7,468,536,607	100.00

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
	EUR 71,744,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/12/2023	(162,462)	(1,120,991)
	EUR 19,200,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	405,111	(1,637,194)
	EUR 453,951,781	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	2,205,017	(6,400,339)
CCCDS	, ,	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25 Version 5 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	47,875	(143,460)
CCILS	, ,	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFE and pays Fixed 1.452%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/9/2021	(5,758,190)	(5,755,233)
CCILS	EUR 100,000,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 1.122%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2021	(934,924)	(933,986)
CCILS	EUR 37,590,445	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 1.050%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/5/2022	(87,631)	(87,278)
CCILS	GBP 81,766,886	Fund receives Fixed 3.273% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/5/2023	(598,154)	(596,567)
CCILS	GBP 166,575,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.348% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/9/2023	(640,801)	(637,986)
CCILS	GBP 74,282,604	Fund receives Fixed 3.472% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/9/2023	293,185	294,435
CCILS	GBP 89,093,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.561% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/11/2023	852,832	854,144
CCILS	GBP 31,175,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.608% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023	372,354	372,916
CCILS	EUR 105,921,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 0.997%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	(156,816)	(155,434)
CCILS	GBP 89,750,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.442%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2024	744,423	786,564
CCILS	GBP 10,639,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.370% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2028	(223,428)	(223,154)
CCILS	GBP 79,855,914	Fund receives Fixed 3.502% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2029	(1,419,399)	(1,417,265)
CCIRS	GBP 5,982,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.161%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	30/11/2022	(60,142)	(59,836)
CCIRS	EUR 743,100,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.318% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America  Merrill Lynch	23/2/2023	2,554,577	2,564,275
CCIRS	EUR 752,440,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.184% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29/3/2023	1,438,447	1,448,266
CCIRS	USD 110,000,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America	31/5/2023		
CCIRS	JPY 19,818,810,000	pays Fixed 2.627% Fund receives Fixed 0.105% and pays Floating JPY	Merrill Lynch Bank of America		(2,568,650)	(2,567,389)
CCIRS	NZD 67,084,886	6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/7/2023	1,066,517	1,068,492
CCIRS	USD 180,980,000	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 2.415% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/8/2023	(1,458,212)	(1,457,705)
CCIRS	GBP 13,000,000	pays Fixed 2.217% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/8/2023	(1,850,062)	(1,847,972)
CCIRS	NZD 29,681,764	pays Fixed 1.424% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/12/2023	(320,082)	(319,584)
CCIRS	JPY 28,268,000,000	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 2.148% Fund receives Fixed 0.162% and pays Floating JPY	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	23/1/2024	(478,692)	(478,463)
CCIRS	AUD 106,486,916	6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2024	2,323,105	2,326,271
CCIRS	AUD 216,419,664	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.982% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	277,106	277,984
CCIRS	AUD 127,842,273	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.986% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	585,951	587,548
CCIRS	AUD 116,659,218	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.988% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	348,686	349,741
CCIRS	AUD 127,522,667	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.992% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	319,577	320,539
CCIRS	PLN 135,130,000	3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Fund receives Fixed 2.154% and pays Floating PLN	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/4/2024	352,757	353,810
CCIRS	USD 64,450,000	6 Month WIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	284,972	285,426
CCIRS	USD 28,000,000	pays Fixed 2.267% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/1/2026	(944,429)	(943,597)
CCIRS	EUR 44,512,001	pays Fixed 2.972% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/5/2027	(1,695,557)	(1,695,106)
CCIRS	EUR 11,375,715	pays Fixed 0.394% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2028	(628,081)	(627,227)
		pays Fixed 0.400%	Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(166,672)	(166,453)

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
CCIRS	USD 12,000,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.860%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3/4/2028	(673,998)	(673,802)
CCIRS	USD 5,340,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.974%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3/5/2028	(346,090)	(346,005)
CCIRS	USD 1,903,567 NZD 22,093,750	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.018% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/5/2028	(129,790)	(129,759)
CCIRS	NZD 22,093,750 NZD 22,093,750	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.219% Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/5/2028	(1,486,649)	(1,486,399)
CCIRS	JPY	Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.220% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/5/2028	(1,487,743)	(1,487,493)
CCIRS	9,909,405,000 JPY	pays Fixed 0.290% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	24/7/2028	(1,784,795)	(1,783,342)
CCIRS	14,132,000,000 SEK 76,190,000	pays Fixed 0.378% Fund receives Fixed 0.975% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	(3,514,658)	(3,512,449)
CCIRS	SEK 66,030,000	3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.096% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	213,983	214,130
CCIRS	SEK 20,310,000	3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.195% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	257,386	258,502
CCIRS	JPY	3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.098% and pays Floating JPY	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	94,865	97,865
CCIRS	1,804,000,000 GBP 17,091,000	6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	11,041	11,337
CCIRS	EUR 8,170,199	pays Fixed 1.728% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/3/2036	(1,495,960)	(1,495,032)
CCIRS	GBP 7,873,961	pays Fixed 1.138% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	5/7/2044	(421,511)	(431,009)
CCIRS	GBP 307,693	pays Fixed 1.244% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/12/2067	1,840	2,363
CDS	EUR 59,100,000	pays Fixed 1.239% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2067	751	765
CDS	EUR 6,550,000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1 Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2022	(253,812)	953,906
CDS	EUR 9,240,000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1 Fund receives default protection on BASF SE and pays Fixed 1.000%	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	20/6/2024 20/6/2021	(33,338) 79,970	558,522 (173,439)
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives default protection on Boparan Finance Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2021	165,169	175,667
CDS	EUR 9,240,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Air Liquide SA	Barclays Bank	20/6/2021	(78,354)	175,055
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Group Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2023	4,656	(16,989)
CDS	EUR 350,000	Fund receives default protection on Unitymedia Gmb and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2023	5,974	(65,067)
CDS	EUR 800,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Boparan Finance Plc	Barclays Bank	20/6/2023	(264,864)	(328,864)
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Garfunkelux Holdco 2 SA	Barclays Bank	20/6/2023	(100,438)	(110,438)
CDS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on INEOS Group Holdings SA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/12/2023	(13,549)	(34,187)
CDS	USD 25,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/12/2023	(573,682)	633,183
CDS	EUR 700,000	Fund receives default protection on Bay Motoren Werke AG and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	4,565	(8,202)
CDS	EUR 345,000	Fund receives default protection on Brit Telecom Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	219	(1,671)
CDS CDS	EUR 700,000 EUR 102,000	Fund receives default protection on Daimler AG and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Intrum Justitia AB and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	3,675	(6,937)
CDS	EUR 2,000,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Marks & Spencer Plc and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	2,072	(4,692)
CDS	EUR 1,500,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Next Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank Barclays Bank	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	34,716 (1,158)	104,054 27,376
CDS	EUR 350,000	Fund receives default protection on Stmicroelectronics NV and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(208)	(6,175)
CDS	USD 7,262,000	Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	841,029	1,507,184
CDS	USD 3,050,040	Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	346,034	633,017
CDS	EUR 2,750,000	Fund receives default protection on Barclays Bank Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2021	(205,071)	(20,782)
CDS	EUR 30,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1	BNP Paribas	20/6/2022	(326,655)	484,216
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2023	3,221	(16,989)

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
CDS	EUR 160,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	BNP Paribas	20/6/2023	(13,349)	(27,244)
CDS	EUR 160,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	BNP Paribas	20/6/2023	(13,349)	(27,244)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Cable Wireless Ltd and pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/12/2023	2,022	(16,141)
CDS CDS	EUR 82,500 EUR 50,000	Fund receives default protection on NXP BV and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Altice France and	BNP Paribas	20/12/2023	1,989	1,782
CDS	EUR 19,600,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Barclays Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(585) 235,242	(3,303) 255,048
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Eli and pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	150	(17,845)
CDS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives default protection on Eli and pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	943	(35,690)
CDS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives default protection on ITV Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	1,209	(44,376)
CDS	EUR 102,000	Fund receives default protection on Ladbrokers Coral Group Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(1,385)	1,672
CDS	EUR 520,000	Fund receives default protection on Lloyds Banking Group Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	2,463	27,120
CDS	EUR 500,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on OI European Group BV and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Royal Bank of Scotland Group Plc	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	5,406	(76,152)
CDS	EUR 180,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on UniCredit SpA and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	2,318	3,832
CDS	EUR 300,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	2,997	22,903
CDS	EUR 1,070,000	Telecom Italia SpA Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(2,099)	(26,858)
CDS	USD 11,932,000	Sunrise Communications Fund receives default protection on General Motors Co and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(10,839)	227,312
CDS	EUR 100,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Wind Tre SpA and	Citibank	20/12/2020	854,516	(734,468)
CDS	EUR 37,518,422	·	Citibank	20/12/2021	(3,383)	(9,709)
CDS	EUR 1,000,000	iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1 Fund receives default protection on Nederland Gasunie and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank Citibank	20/6/2022	(292,760) 28,653	605,568 (179,199)
CDS	EUR 70,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank	20/6/2023	(1,642)	(12,719)
CDS	EUR 122,164	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	Citibank	20/6/2023	(7,494)	(20,802)
CDS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	Citibank	20/6/2023	(11,470)	(34,055)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	Citibank	20/6/2023	(4,569)	(17,028)
CDS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives default protection on INEOS Group Holdings SA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank	20/12/2023	(13,061)	(28,489)
CDS		Fund receives default protection on Sunrise Communications Holdings SA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank	20/12/2023	4,885	(41,147)
CDS	EUR 190,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Altice France and	Citibank	20/12/2023	(11,543)	(37,958)
CDS	EUR 425,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Ardagh Packaging Ltd Co	Citibank	20/6/2024	3,470	(19,818)
CDS	EUR 70,000	and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Eli and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank Citibank	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	6,823 412	(50,804) (12,491)
CDS	EUR 1,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Kingfisher Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(1,563)	(9,234)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Marks & Spencer Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	723	5,203
CDS	EUR 4,322,000	Fund receives default protection on Next Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	68,017	78,880
CDS	EUR 1,399,000	Fund receives default protection on Next Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	23,421	25,533
CDS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives default protection on Peugeot SA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	3,153	(42,493)
CDS	EUR 1,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Standard Chartered Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	5,538	25,875
CDS	EUR 310,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on UniCredit SpA and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and	Citibank	20/6/2024	2,394	39,444
CDS	EUR 170,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and	Citibank	20/6/2024	(6,803)	(65,292)
CDS	EUR 300,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Citibank	20/6/2024	(4,409)	(36,999)
		on Ziggo Bond Company BV	Citibank	20/12/2026	13,336	47,663

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
Туре		•	Counterparty	uale	EUR	EUR
CDS	EUR 515,000	Fund receives default protection on Louis Dreyfus Commodities BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2019	62,484	(12,673)
CDS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives default protection on Boparan Finance Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2020	29,330	41,330
CDS	EUR 1,610,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2020	(3,577)	14,406
CDS	EUR 1,075,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1	Credit Suisse	20/6/2020	(1,083)	9,619
CDS	EUR 200,000 EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Wind Tre SpA and pays Fixed 5,000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2020	(1,291)	(13,451)
CDS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover	Credit Suisse	20/6/2021	(910)	(2,827)
CDS	EUR 350,000	Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Wind Tre SpA and	Credit Suisse	20/6/2021	(1,834)	(5,654)
CDS	EUR 1,500,000	pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2021	(82)	(29,707)
		Fund receives default protection on Boparan Finance Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2021	180,009	562,509
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives default protection on Wind Tre SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2021	(14,638)	(48,546)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2023	3,118	(16,989)
CDS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2023	5,316	(50,968)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5,000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2023	(1,667)	(18,169)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5,000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2023	(2,589)	(18,169)
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2023	(19,359)	16,890
CDS	EUR 240,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2023	(6,477)	(47,946)
CDS	EUR 77,586	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2023	(1,314)	(15,500)
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives default protection on Royal Bank of Scotland Group Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2024	(1,435)	6,387
CDS CDS	EUR 173,333 EUR 120,000	Fund receives default protection on TDC A/S and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on TDC A/S and pays Fixed 1.000%	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	3,460 2,225	6,276 4,345
CDS	EUR 710,000	Fund receives default protection on Virgin Media Finance Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2024	5,521	(111,439)
CDS	EUR 1,500,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Boparan Finance Plc	Credit Suisse	20/6/2024	(186,646)	(636,646)
CDS	EUR 340,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Virgin Media Finance Plc	Credit Suisse	20/6/2025	2,648	55,034
CDS	EUR 312,500	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Virgin Media Finance Plc	Credit Suisse	20/6/2026	1,498	51,997
CDS	EUR 860,000	on Virgin Media Finance Plc	Credit Suisse	20/6/2026	(17,382)	143,094
CDS	EUR 350,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Virgin Media Finance Plc	Credit Suisse	20/6/2029	(12,735)	65,380
CDS	USD 7,800,000	Fund receives default protection on National Australia Bank Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2020	(33,458)	(88,773)
CDS	EUR 4,925,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 26 Version 1	Deutsche Bank	20/12/2021	18,749	88,347
CDS	EUR 1,485,000	Fund receives default protection on Louis Dreyfus Commodities BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2019	181,052	(36,543)
CDS	USD 7,077,915	Group Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(19,741)	(57,175)
CDS	EUR 85,000	Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2021	(638)	(2,403)
CDS	EUR 85,000	Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2021	(279)	(2,403)
CDS	EUR 690,000	Fund receives default protection on Cable & Wireless Limited and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	4,468	(104,253)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	2,113	(16,989)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	1,876	(16,989)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	(1,903)	(18,169)
CDS	EUR 50,000	Fund receives default protection on UPC Holding BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	(1,261)	(9,085)

<b>T</b>	Nominal	Description.	0	Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CDS	EUR 170,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	(14,030)	(28,947)
CDS	EUR 400,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Garfunkelux Holdco 2 SA	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2023	(75,351)	(88,351)
CDS CDS	EUR 4,700,000 EUR 140,000	Fund receives default protection on Bayer AG and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Cable Wireless Ltd and	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(5,613)	(12,539)
CDS	EUR 115,384	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Cable Wireless Ltd and	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	3,696	(22,598)
CDS	EUR 42,500	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on NXP BV and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023 20/12/2023	2,010 1,788	(18,624) (6,695)
CDS	EUR 4,800,000	Fund receives default protection on Ses SA and pays Fixed 3.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(6,511)	(63,387)
CDS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives default protection on Synlab Unsecured Bondco and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	5,448	(26,391)
CDS	EUR 273,913	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on CMA CGM SA	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(26,865)	(50,832)
CDS	JPY 104,830,000	Fund receives default protection on SoftBank Group Corp and	0.1101	00/40/0000	(47.050)	00.004
CDS	JPY 36,100,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on SoftBank Group Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	20/12/2023	(17,052) (11,026)	26,301 9,057
CDS	EUR 119,000	Fund receives default protection on Intrum Justitia AB and	Goldman Sacris	20/12/2023	(11,020)	9,001
CDS	EUR 68,571	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Intrum Justitia AB and	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	1,551	(5,474)
CDS	EUR 51,429	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Intrum Justitia AB and	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	891	(3,154)
CDS	EUR 200,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on ITV Plc and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	618 595	(2,366) (35,501)
CDS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives default protection on thyssenkrupp AG and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	6,562	38,292
CDS	USD 11,500,000 USD 722,085	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Australia & New Zealand Banking	HSBC	20/12/2023	(416,673)	291,264
CDS	USD 7,700,000	Group Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Commonwealth Bank of Australia	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(6,339)	(8,236)
CDS	USD 7,700,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Westpac Banking Corp and	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(66,724)	(86,954)
CDS	EUR 100,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Smurfit Kappa Acquisitions	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(59,481)	(86,380)
CDS	EUR 2,326,000	Unlimited Co and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on UBS Group Funding Switzerland	JP Morgan	20/6/2023	3,307	(16,989)
CDS	EUR 100,000	AG and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	JP Morgan	20/6/2023	(12,302)	(40,955)
000	EUD 05 000	on Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	JP Morgan	20/6/2023	(5,236)	(17,028)
CDS CDS	EUR 65,000 EUR 128,205	Fund receives default protection on NXP BV and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Monitchem Holdco 3 SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	20/12/2023 20/12/2023	2,582 4,793	(10,239) 7,465
CDS	EUR 71,795	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	4,793	7,400
CDS	EUR 345,000	on Monitchem Holdco 3 SA Fund receives default protection on Brit Telecom Plc and	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	2,684	4,181
CDS	EUR 250,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Danske Bank A/S and	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	911	(1,671)
CDS	EUR 650,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Deutsche Lufthansa AG	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	(1,328)	3,673
CDS	EUR 170,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Jaguar Land Rover	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	3,371	(10,815)
CDS	EUR 19,600,000	Automotive Plc and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Lloyds Banking Group Plc	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	1,385	8,397
CDS	EUR 700,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on ArcelorMittal and	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	230,141	100,564
CDS	EUR 400,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Enel SpA and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	14,740 226	(94,330) (1,371)
CDS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives default protection on Enel SpA and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	320	(1,028)
CDS	EUR 175,000	Fund receives default protection on Marks & Spencer Plc and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	2,054	9,105
CDS CDS	EUR 480,000 EUR 1,180,000	Fund receives default protection on Tesco Plc and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	(799)	5,503
ILS	EUR 42,995,000	protection on Tesco Plc Fund receives Fixed 1.412% and pays Floating EUR	Morgan Stanley	20/12/2028	5,842	(97,089)
		12 Month CPTFEMU	Barclays Bank	15/3/2027	1,503,807	1,503,807
ILS	GBP 48,896,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.440% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Citibank	15/7/2027	(585,983)	(585,983)
ILS ILS	GBP 5,290,000 GBP 59,585,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.475% Fund receives Fixed 3.408% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Citibank Goldman Sachs	15/7/2047 15/11/2027	140,081 (866,563)	140,081 (866,563)

Owapa	s as at 51 iviay 2	.010				
Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	duto	LOIX	LOI
ILS	GBP 55,884,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.430% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Goldman Sachs	15/11/2027	(633,446)	(633,446)
ILS	USD 58,230,000	Fund receives Floating USD 12 Month USCPI and pays Fixed 2.152%	Goldman Sachs	30/11/2027	(1,259,827)	(1,259,827)
ILS	GBP 12,233,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.489%	Goldman Sachs	15/8/2047	209,077	209,077
ILS	GBP 12,642,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.504%	Goldman Sachs	15/11/2047		
		. ,		13/11/2047	(9,716)	(9,716)
IRS	EUR 570,313,595	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed -0.273%	Bank of America	10/0/001	(115 215)	(60.647)
IDC	ELID 960 630 000	Fund receives Floating FUD 6 Month LIDOD and never Fixed 0 0000/	Merrill Lynch	12/3/2021	(115,315)	(60,647)
IRS	EUR 860,630,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America	40/0/0004	(450 570)	(440, 470)
IDC	ODD 45 500 000	Final assains Floating CRR C Month LIDOR and a six Final 4 0040/	Merrill Lynch	12/3/2021	(456,573)	(449,473)
IRS	GBP 15,500,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.064%	Bank of America	15/6/2022	(00.071)	(00.071)
IDC	ODD 00 044 000	Final reseives Floring CRD C Month LIDOR and resus Fixed 4 0700/	Merrill Lynch	15/6/2022	(89,271)	(89,271)
IRS	GBP 26,641,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.078%	Bank of America	47/0/0000	(400.044)	(400.050)
IDC	ODD 40 000 000	Final assains Floating CRR C Month LIDOR and a six Final 0 0409/	Merrill Lynch	17/6/2022	(166,644)	(166,253)
IRS	GBP 12,000,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.949%	Bank of America	4/7/2022	(20.050)	(20.050)
IDC	ODD 40 004 000	Final residue Final 2 4050/ and residue CRR 42 Marsh LIDOR	Merrill Lynch	4/7/2022	(20,958)	(20,958)
IRS	GBP 19,861,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.495% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR	Bank of America	4.5.10.100.00	400 440	400 777
IDO	000 00 077 000	E   ' E'  0.4070'   E  (' ODD.40.M (  LIDOD	Merrill Lynch	15/9/2023	106,442	106,777
IRS	GBP 60,077,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.427% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR	Bank of America	45/40/0000	047.504	040.045
IDO	EUD 70 400 070	E	Merrill Lynch	15/10/2023	317,594	318,615
IRS	EUR 79,138,373	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America	4 = 10 10 00 4	(004 000)	(000 000)
			Merrill Lynch	15/2/2024	(224,399)	(223,366)
IRS	INR	Fund receives Floating INR 6 Month NSERO and pays Fixed 5.913%	Bank of America			
	1,222,239,091		Merrill Lynch	19/6/2024	(194,704)	(194,704)
IRS	EUR 11,375,714	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays	Bank of America			
		Fixed 0.435%	Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(201,458)	(201,240)
IRS	EUR 44,512,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.447%	Bank of America			
			Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(836,847)	(835,993)
IRS	GBP 8,539,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.320% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR	Bank of America			
			Merrill Lynch	15/3/2028	(239,610)	(239,388)
IRS	NZD 18,937,500	Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.215%	Bank of America			
			Merrill Lynch	18/5/2028	(1,269,480)	(1,269,267)
IRS	GBP 4,640,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.422%	Bank of America		, , , ,	, , , ,
	, ,		Merrill Lynch	15/3/2048	244,291	244,540
IRS	GBP 6,623,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.777%	Barclays Bank	7/3/2022	24,562	24,562
IRS	GBP 19,872,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.812% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Barclays Bank	7/3/2025	1,057,008	1,057,008
IRS	GBP 19,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.826% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Barclays Bank	3/7/2025	1,076,243	1,076,243
IRS	GBP 19,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.846% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Barclays Bank	3/7/2025	1,102,418	1,102,418
IRS	GBP 10,732,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.089%	Barclays Bank	7/9/2034	(1,518,455)	(1,518,455)
IRS	CNY 45,160,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Barolayo Bariik	170/2001	(1,010,100)	(1,010,100)
	0111 10,100,000	and pays Fixed 3.065%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(22,873)	(22,872)
IRS	CNY 36,945,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Biti i dibao	10/0/2021	(22,070)	(22,012)
1110	0141 00,040,000	and pays Fixed 3.065%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(18,712)	(18,712)
IRS	CNY 4,443,071	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo	Biti i dibao	10/0/2021	(10,7 12)	(10,7 12)
1110	0111 4,440,071	Rates and pays Fixed 3.053%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(1,849)	(1,849)
IRS	GBP 6,623,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.776%	Citibank	7/3/2022	24,767	24,767
IRS	BRL 27,630,000	Fund receives Fixed 8.200% and pays Floating BRL	Ollibarik	11312022	24,707	24,707
1110	DIXL 21,000,000	6 Month Brasil Interest Rate	Citibank	2/1/2023	125,385	125,385
IRS	CNY 160,628,450	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo	Cilibatik	2/1/2023	123,363	123,303
IKO	CINT 100,020,430	Rates and pays Fixed 3.067%	Citibank	10/6/2024	(92 200)	(92 200)
IDC	CNIV 66 714 F40	' '		19/6/2024	(83,290)	(83,290)
IRS IRS	CNY 66,714,540	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.040%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(23,743)	(23,743)
	CNY 249,680,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.040%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(88,858)	(88,858)
IRS	CNY 98,420,460	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.050%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(40,955)	(40,955)
IRS	INR 1 203 006 717	Fund receives Floating IND 6 Month NSEDO and nove Fixed 5 7000/	Citibani	10/6/2024	(44.4.004)	(114 001)
IDC	1,203,996,717	Fund receives Floating INR 6 Month NSERO and pays Fixed 5.798%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(114,901)	(114,901)
IRS	CNY 100,184,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing	0:::	40/0/0004	(0.4.7.40)	(0.4.7.40)
IDO	ONIV 00 405 000	Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.075%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(34,749)	(34,749)
IRS	CNY 90,165,600	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing	0::"	40/0/0004	(00.000)	(00.000)
		Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.090%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(39,360)	(39,360)
IRS	CNY 60,110,400	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing				
	000 00 10 10	Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.090%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(26,240)	(26,240)
IRS	GBP 62,491,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.136% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Citibank	5/6/2027	529,117	529,117
IRS	EUR 28,456,274	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 1.231%	Citibank	6/1/2037	(2,197,817)	(2,197,817)
IRS	GBP 7,857,029	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.450%	Citibank	1/12/2067	(701,561)	(701,561)
IRS	GBP 28,547,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%	Goldman Sachs	7/9/2022	146,499	146,499
IRS	INR 901,870,200	Fund receives Floating INR 6 Month NSERO and pays Fixed 5.749%	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2024	(61,881)	(61,881)
IRS	GBP 39,645,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.840% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Goldman Sachs	7/3/2025	2,180,744	2,180,744
IRS	GBP 21,409,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.114%	Goldman Sachs	7/9/2034	(3,114,642)	(3,114,642)
IRS	BRL 34,202,602	Fund receives Fixed 8.260% and pays Floating BRL 12 Month			, ,	
	, , ,	CPTFEMU	JP Morgan	2/1/2023	174,024	174,024
IRS	CNY 207,640,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D China	- 3		,-	* -
	, -,	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 2.938%	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	54,306	54,306
IRS	CNY 248,600,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR 7D China	- 3		,	,
	,,	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.262%	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(420,166)	(420,166)
		· · ·			. , ,	

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
IRS	INR 915,534,900	Fund receives Floating INR 6 Month NSERO and pays Fixed 5.770%	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(73,450)	(73,450)
IRS	INR 1,222,239,092	Fund receives Floating INR 6 Month NSERO and pays Fixed 5.805%	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(121,711)	(121,711)
TRS	USD 200,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays ARD Finance SA	Credit Suisse	12/7/2019	15,746	15,746
TRS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Altice Luxembourg SA	Credit Suisse	13/12/2019	(10)	(10)
TRS	EUR 195,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Magna International Inc	Credit Suisse	8/6/2020	(6,687)	(6,687)
TRS	EUR 1,000,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Matterhorn Telecom	0 111 0 1	00/44/0000	(40.004)	(10.004)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Holding SA Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Altice SA	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	26/11/2020 11/1/2021	(40,061) (13,568)	(40,061) (13,568)
TRS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Affice SA	Credit Suisse	25/1/2021	(7,054)	(7,054)
TRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Faurecia	Credit Suisse	1/2/2021	32	32
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Faurecia	Credit Suisse	1/2/2021	43	43
TRS	EUR 700,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Schaeffler Finance BV	Credit Suisse	11/3/2021	(9,794)	(9,794)
TRS TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Schaeffler Finance BV	Credit Suisse	11/3/2021	(4,197)	(4,197)
TRS	EUR 100,000 EUR 500,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Cellnex Telecom SA Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Casino Guichard	Credit Suisse	18/3/2021	(1,296)	(1,296)
1110	2011 000,000	Perrachon SA	Credit Suisse	22/3/2021	64,179	64,179
TRS	EUR 750,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Ineosgroup Holdings SA	Credit Suisse	22/3/2021	(10,384)	(10,384)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Starfruit US Holdco	Credit Suisse	9/5/2021	4,113	4,113
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives 1 Month LIBOR and pays Edreams Odigeo SpA	Credit Suisse	22/5/2021	1,942	1,942
TRS TRS	EUR 200,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.350% and pays Gestamp Automocion SA Fund receives Fixed 1.350% and pays Gestamp Automocion SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	16/6/2019 17/6/2019	7,223 11,182	7,223 11,182
TRS	EUR 4,910,000	Fund receives 3 Month LIBOR and pays iBoxx EUR Liquid High Yield	JP Morgan	20/6/2019	(45,778)	(45,779)
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Cellnex TeleCom SA	JP Morgan	4/7/2019	(11,819)	(11,819)
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telefonica Emisiones SAU	JP Morgan	10/7/2019	(14,728)	(14,728)
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Iliad SA	JP Morgan	25/7/2019	965	965
TRS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Ryanair Ltd	JP Morgan	26/8/2019	(7,296)	(7,296)
TRS TRS	EUR 100,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays BNP Paribas SA Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Autoroutes Du Sud De La Fr	JP Morgan JP Morgan	27/8/2019 13/9/2019	(1,966) (14,003)	(1,966) (14,003)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Autorotics Bu Stud Be La Fi Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telefonica Emisiones SAU	JP Morgan	13/9/2019	(16,352)	(16,352)
TRS	USD 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Ard Finance SA	JP Morgan	16/9/2019	3,934	3,934
TRS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Kingdom of Spain	JP Morgan	7/10/2019	(13,550)	(13,550)
TRS	EUR 400,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays BanCo Bilbao Vizcaya Argen	JP Morgan	27/10/2019	1,334	1,334
TRS TRS	EUR 250,000 EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Faurecia Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Republic of Portugal	JP Morgan	27/10/2019 2/11/2019	1,593	1,593
TRS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Republic of Fortugal	JP Morgan JP Morgan	11/11/2019	(54,586) 4,015	(54,586) 4,015
TRS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Gestamp Automocion SA	JP Morgan	11/11/2019	8,773	8,773
TRS	EUR 600,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.250% and pays UniCredit SpA	JP Morgan	19/12/2019	(37,025)	(37,025)
TRS	EUR 1,000,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.000% and pays Republic of Portugal	JP Morgan	23/12/2019	(129,640)	(129,640)
TRS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Danske Bank A/S	JP Morgan	14/2/2020	(7,682)	(7,682)
TRS TRS	EUR 200,000 EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Raiffeisen Bank International AG Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Raiffeisen Bank International AG	JP Morgan JP Morgan	14/2/2020 14/2/2020	(9,062) (13,594)	(9,062) (13,594)
TRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telenet Finance	or worgan	14/2/2020	(10,004)	(10,004)
		Luxembourg Notes	JP Morgan	2/3/2020	(3,708)	(3,708)
TRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telenet Finance				
TDO	EUD 000 000	Luxembourg Notes	JP Morgan	2/3/2020	(3,708)	(3,708)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telenet Finance Luxembourg Notes	JP Morgan	4/3/2020	(11,411)	(11,411)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telenet Finance	or worgan	71012020	(11,711)	(11, <del>4</del> 11)
-	,	Luxembourg Notes	JP Morgan	4/3/2020	(11,411)	(11,411)
TRS	USD 600,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and pays Banco Santander SA	JP Morgan	11/3/2020	(34,758)	(34,758)
TRS	USD 800,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and pays Banco Santander SA	JP Morgan	11/3/2020	(42,759)	(42,759)
TRS TRS	EUR 200,000 USD 500,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Europcar Groupe SA Fund receives Fixed 1.500% and pays Barclays Plc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	25/3/2020 1/4/2020	(1,503) (1,710)	(1,503) (1,710)
TRS	USD 1,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.500% and pays Bardays Pic Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Telenet Finance	JP Morgan	13/4/2020	(22,749)	(22,749)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Matterhorn Telecom	o. morgan		(==,: :0)	(==,: :0)
		Holding SA	JP Morgan	20/4/2020	2,201	2,201
TRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Matterhorn Telecom	10.14	00/4/0000	70.4	=0.4
TRS	EUR 500,000	Holding SA Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Starfruit US Holdco	JP Morgan JP Morgan	20/4/2020 27/4/2020	734 17,462	734 17,462
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Starrfull OS Holdco Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Casino Guichard Perrachon SA	JP Morgan	3/5/2020	41,998	41,998
TRS	EUR 400,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.750% and pays Tasty Bondco 1 SA	JP Morgan	9/6/2020	(2,793)	(2,793)
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.400% and pays Ineos Finance Plc	JP Morgan	15/6/2020	(2,279)	(2,279)
TRS	GBP 300,000	Fund receives Fixed -0.150% and pays Willam Hill Plc	JP Morgan	15/6/2020	4,482	4,482
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.500% and pays Ineos Finance Plc	JP Morgan	16/6/2020	(1,254)	(1,254)
TRS	EUR 500,000	Fund receives Fixed -2.000% and pays Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria	JP Morgan	16/6/2020	(2,269)	(2,269)
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.700% and pays Safari Verwaltungs GmBH	JP Morgan	22/6/2020	1,274	1,274
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.850% and pays Edreams Odigeo SpA	JP Morgan	22/6/2020	2,821	2,821
TRS	EUR 530,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.700% and pays Safari Verwaltungs GmBH	JP Morgan	23/6/2020	3,456	3,456

### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
TRS	EUR 300,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.300% and pays Lincoln Financing Sarl	JP Morgan	29/6/2020	625	625
TRS	EUR 200,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.300% and pays Lincoln Financing Sarl	JP Morgan	29/6/2020	417	417
TRS	EUR 270,000	Fund receives Fixed -1.700% and pays Safari Verwaltungs GmBH	JP Morgan	30/6/2020	(995)	(995)
Total (Gr	oss underlying exp	osure - EUR 8,001,191,810)			(23,460,056)	(31,800,338)

CCCDS: Centrally Cleared Credit Default Swaps CCILS: Centrally Cleared Inflation Linked Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps ILS: Inflation Linked Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps TRS: Total Return Swaps

### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
17,622	GBP	2 Year Sterling Put Futures-Style Option (HSBC)			
		(strike price GBP 98.00)	June 2019	_	(1,136,089)
1,358	USD	90 Day Euro	December 2020	298,943,226	1,768,170
(1,358)	USD	90 Day Euro	March 2021	299,034,502	(4,639,907)
(431)	AUD	Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	37,961,623	(1,247,954)
(382)	CAD	Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	36,088,658	(265,674)
(2,908)	EUR	Euro BOBL	June 2019	389,555,680	(1,256,312)
(4,509)	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	585,674,010	448,386
(6,512)	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	1,096,555,680	(9,472,497)
(1,071)	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	211,372,560	(3,856,082)
14,855	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	1,665,542,600	1,364,710
(4,171)	EUR	Euro-OAT	June 2019	685,128,460	(6,422,996)
(256)	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	323,030,966	(824,808)
(3,398)	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	497,796,668	(2,411,267)
(102)	USD	US Long Bond	September 2019	14,011,463	(173,773)
(738)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	83,633,488	(294,677)
(337)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	41,134,976	(179,277)
4,953	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	519,960,249	1,178,916
(7)	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	734,852	(1,894)
(231)	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	36,266,811	(414,883)
Total			_	6,822,426,472	(27,837,908)

### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
4,366	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.50	13/12/2019	(146,359)	195,635
4,947	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.25	16/12/2019	4,750,003	6,539,254
36,227,500	Put	OTC USD/JPY	JP Morgan	USD 109.00	6/6/2019	(45,582)	143,404
62,120,000	Put	OTC GBP/USD	Natwest Markets	GBP 1.22	20/11/2019	71,902	882,424
otal (Gross und	derlying	exposure - EUR 1,115,687,376)				4,629,964	7,760,717

### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts		Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(4,366) (4,947)		90 Day Euro Futures 90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC HSBC	USD 97.38 USD 97.38	13/12/2019 16/12/2019	48,751 (4,185,050)	(97,818) (5,486,323)
Total (Gross ur	nderlying e	exposure - EUR 995,015,027)				(4,136,299)	(5,584,141)

### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

		2010				Net unrealised	
Nominal Value	Call/	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•	Counterparty	Strike Frice	uate	LUK	LUK
58,015,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed semi- annually from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019	Barclays Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	159,354	233,265
193,390,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	Barclays Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	531,971	777,577
1,700,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 5% Fixed quarterly	·			,	
1,700,000	Put	from 20/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 17/7/2019; and provides 5% Fixed quarterly	Barclays Bank	EUR 287.50	19/6/2019	13,883	24,168
3,500,000	Put	from 20/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 5% Fixed quarterly	Barclays Bank	EUR 300.00	17/7/2019	12,196	23,543
24,400,000	Call	from 20/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2	Citibank	EUR 287.50	19/6/2019	22,458	49,758
24,400,000	Call	from 17/7/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2	Citibank	EUR 57.50	17/7/2019	(5,074)	1,758
7,800,000	Put	from 17/7/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2	Citibank	EUR 65.00	17/7/2019	(25,659)	14,967
193,391,070	Put	from 19/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly	Deutsche Bank	EUR 60.00	19/6/2019	36,017	50,057
7,000,000	Put	from 20/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly	Deutsche Bank	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	576,454	777,581
1,700,000	Put	from 20/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 17/7/2019; and provides 5% Fixed quarterly	Deutsche Bank	EUR 70.00	19/6/2019	823	16,223
		from 20/6/2019	Deutsche Bank	EUR 287.50	17/7/2019	15,442	30,283

### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
10,400,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	Goldman Sachs	EUR 62.50	19/6/2019	37,228	53,867
1,900,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed semi- annually from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019	JP Morgan	EUR 275.00	19/6/2019	27,134	37,727
266,610,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019; and provides 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	JP Morgan	EUR 65.00	19/6/2019	769.375	1.071.977
14,700,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 18/9/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly	Ü				, ,
Total (Gross un	derlying	from 20/6/2019 exposure - EUR 233,194,593)	JP Morgan	EUR 75.00	18/9/2019	2,175,097	64,853 3,227,604

### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(278,347,768)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019	Barclays Bank	EUR 80.00	19/6/2019	122,314	(188,043)
(1,700,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit	•			,	,
(3,400,000)	Put	iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit	Barclays Bank	EUR 325.00	19/6/2019	(2,965)	(7,130)
(5,200,000)	Put	iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 17/7/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit	Barclays Bank	EUR 350.00	17/7/2019	(9,308)	(18,233)
(24,400,000)	Call	iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 19/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit	Citibank	EUR 325.00	19/6/2019	(6,209)	(21,809)
(24,400,000)	Call	iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 17/7/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives default protection on Markit	Citibank	EUR 60.00	17/7/2019	10,462	(3,569)
(7,800,000)	Put	iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 17/7/2019; and provides 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from	Citibank	EUR 62.50	17/7/2019	17,181	(7,707)
(7,000,000)	Put	20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap.	Deutsche Bank	EUR 80.00	19/6/2019	(67)	(4,747)
(1,700,000)	Put	If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap.	Deutsche Bank	EUR 90.00	19/6/2019	2,065	(1,435)
, ,		If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from 17/7/2019	Deutsche Bank	EUR 337.50	17/7/2019	(6,172)	(11,612)
(10,400,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 19/6/2019	Goldman Sachs	EUR 75.00	19/6/2019	(5,958)	(12,198)

### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(14,700,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 2 from 18/9/2019	JP Morgan	EUR 90.00	18/9/2019	161	(36,589)
(1,161,525,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.4% Fixed semi-annually from 24/3/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR	3				, , ,
		3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/6/2020	JP Morgan	USD 3.40	20/3/2020	3,518,532	(47,987)
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 73,177,187)				3,640,036	(361,059)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

National   Courtemary   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Sales   Counterparty   EUR   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Purchases   Currency   Sales   Currency   Cur	as at 3	1 May 2	019					as at 3	1 May 2	019				
Marmill Uyach	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	•	appreciation/ (depreciation)	Currency	Purchases	Curren	cy Sales	Counterparty	•	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Marcon   M	ARS	132,500,000	USD	2,825,160	Bank of America			EUR	17,956,004	CHF	20,310,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(153,663)
AUD   1930000   VI   2951146   Bank of America   EUR   16,043.019   CHF   13,225.859   USA   78,02119   C17,225					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	54,206	EUR	5,255,453	CHF	5,975,555			, , ,
Mayor   May	ARS	195,750,000	USD	4,390,906	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(114,262)					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(72,726)
AUD	AUD	47,250,000	EUR	29,951,146										(217,214)
AUD   36,868,000   XD   36,381,416   Sindard   Charterod Bank   Fig.											,			127
AUD		, ,		, ,	•		,							94,449
Charterd Bank   Fig.   Charterd Bank   Fig.   Fig						7/6/2019	98,438							
AUD	AUD	3,516,143	NZD	3,634,616		7/0/0040	50.005							
Part	ALID	00 440 057	NZD	00 770 000		7/6/2019	58,365							,
AUD	AUD	20,113,857	NZD	20,779,308		7/6/2010	244.026		., ,					
Memil Lynch   7682019   686.847   540.00   58.920.00   58.933.33   57.893.81   1862019   167.536.84   58.920.00	ALID	E4 E04 440	HCD	26 200 107		7/0/2019	341,036							
AUD   S.638,558   S.50   S.393,333   P. Morgan   T/6/2019   (94,404)   EUR   T.72,16.860   DKK   44,000.00   Sociale Generale   13/6/2019   6.597   6.598   6.59.00   Sociale Generale   13/6/2019   6.597   6.598   6.59.00   Sociale Generale   13/6/2019   6.597   6.598   6.59.00   Sociale Generale   13/6/2019   6.597   6.598   6.598   6.59.00   Sociale Generale   13/6/2019   6.597   6.598   6.5	AUD	31,301,442	030	30,300,107		7/6/2010	(650 647)							
AUD   S8,920,000   USD	ΔUD	7 638 558	LISD	5 303 333			. , ,				, ,			
Dominion Bank   7i62019   657-415   EUR   7,563,542   GBP   6,520,000   Bank of America   Citibank   1962019   707-5880   Citibank   1962019   707-5880   Citibank   1962019   707-5880   Citibank   1962019   707-5880   Citibank   1962019   762019   152,830   EUR   11,138,290   GBP   9,630,000   GBP   1366,000   Citibank   1366/2019   276,066   Cando   Citibank   Cando		, ,		, ,		11012013	(34,404)				, ,			
Fig.	NOD	00,020,000	000	41,740,704		7/6/2019	(857 415)						10/0/2010	0,575
CAD   22,340,000   NZD   25,072,811   HSBC   76,0219   152,830   EUR   11,138,290   GBP   9,630,000   GBNP Paribas   136,0219   276,06   CAD   22,770,000   NZD   24,703,199   SUP Paribas   76,0219   4(454)   EUR   14,175,06   GBP   12,220,000   Deutsche Bank   136,0219   333,88   GAD   36,000   USD   6,127,758   Mogna Stalley   76,0219   (691,367)   EUR   610,706,864   GBP   52,560,500   Goldman Sachs   136,0219   17,864,758   GBP   12,220,000   Deutsche Bank   136,0219   333,88   GAD   3,702,795   USD   25,244,772   Natwest Markets   76,0219   (48,696)   EUR   889,341,050   GBP   12,700,000   Societe Generale   136,0219   24,772   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   Royal Bank   Of Canada   Of Canada   Of Canada   CAD   Dominino Bank   Mogna Stalley   CAD   CAD	BRL	16.340.000	USD	4.214.273				Lon	1,000,012	ODI	0,020,000		13/6/2019	209,259
CAD								EUR	11.138.290	GBP	9.630.000			276,060
CAD   89,675,000   USD   67,055,122   JP Morgan Starley   76/2019   (307,077)   EUR   3,113,474   GBP   7,860,000   HSBC   316/2019   247,72   CAD   8,602,298   USD   6,412,758   Natwest Markets   76/2019   (48,666)   EUR   89,341,050   GBP   764,675,000   Natwest Markets   136/2019   228,721,821   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   CAD   2,761,283   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   CAD   3,591,138														419,562
CAD   33,690,000   USD   25,244,772   Morgan Stanley   7/6/2019   307,077   EUR   9,113,474   GBP   7,860,000   HSBC   31,6/2019   247,72   26,820,18   CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   Royal Bank of Canada   7/6/2019   (21,821)   EUR   3,021,861   GBP   2,600,000   CAD   Standard   CAD   43,558,073   USD   32,591,138   Torronto   Dominion Bank   7/6/2019   (21,821)   EUR   3,021,861   GBP   2,600,000   CAD   Standard   CAD	CAD	51,833	USD	38,819	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(454)	EUR	14,117,506	GBP	12,220,000	Deutsche Bank	13/6/2019	333,866
CAD	CAD	89,675,000	USD	67,055,122	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(691,367)	EUR	610,706,864	GBP	525,605,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	17,846,788
CAD   3,702,795   USD   2,761,283   Royal Bank of Canada   76/2019   (21,821)   EUR   3,021,861   GBP   2,600,000   Canadada   Can	CAD	33,690,000	USD	25,244,772	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(307,077)	EUR	9,113,474	GBP	7,860,000	HSBC	13/6/2019	247,728
CAD   43,558,073   USD   25,911,138   Toronto   Toront	CAD	8,602,298	USD	6,412,758	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(48,696)	EUR	889,341,050		764,675,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	26,820,185
CAD   43,558,073   USD   32,591,138   Toronto   Dominion Bank   76/2019   (353,987)   EUR   4,899,858   GBP   4,310,000   Barclays Bank   19/6/2019   39,37   CHF   18,732,540   EUR   16,463,767   Goldman Sachs   76/2019   239,338   EUR   4,924,372   GBP   4,279,866   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   97,86   CHF   4,918,808   EUR   4,918,808   EUR   4,918,808   EUR   4,918,808   EUR   4,918,808   EUR   4,708,867   GBP   4,419,0134   Deutsche Bank   19/6/2019   97,86   CHF   42,130,000   USD   16,013,895   CHF   Chartered Bank   76/6/2019   77,137   EUR   7,068,069   GBP   6,097,500   HSBC   19/6/2019   191,77   EUR   7,068,069   GBP   4,310,000   Makwest Markets   19/6/2019   191,77   EUR   7,068,069   GBP   4,310,000   Christopha   19/6/2019   191,77   EUR   7,068,069   GBP   4,310,000   Makwest Markets   19/6/2019   45,38   EUR   1,827,190   GBP   4,310,000   Makwest Markets   19/6/2019   45,38   EUR   1,827,190   GBP   4,310,000   Makwest Markets   19/6/2019   45,38   EUR   1,827,190   GBP   4,310,000   Toronto   Dominion Bank   19/6/2019   4,368   EUR   1,827,190   GBP   4,310,000   Toronto   Dominion Bank   19/6/2019   4,368   EUR   1,827,190   GBP   4,310,000   Toronto   Dominion Bank   19/6/2019   4,368   EUR   3,053,684   HUF   992,890,000   Citibank   76/6/2019   4,365   EUR   654,925   JPY   81,890,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   1,343   EUR   165,782,147   JPY   2,426,320,000   Goldman Sachs   13/6/2019   1,343   EUR   1,305,308   JPY   1,314,0000   JP Morgan   13/6/2019   1,343   EUR   1,305,308   JPY   1,314,0000   JP Morgan   1,36/2019   1,343   EUR   1,365,308   JPY   1,361,400,000   JP Morgan   1,36/2019   1,362,2019   3,360   EUR   1,045,325   JPY   65,380,000   JP Morgan   1,36/2019   1,366,2019   1,343   EUR   1,461,400   JP Morgan   1,36/2019   1,366,2019   1,366,2019   1,343   EUR   1,461,	CAD	3,702,795	USD	2,761,283	,						, ,		13/6/2019	429,834
CHF   20,310,000   EUR   17,824,151   Barclays Bank   7/6/2019   285,516   EUR   4,998,858   GBP   4,310,000   Barclays Bank   19/6/2019   39,37						7/6/2019	(21,821)	EUR	3,021,861	GBP	2,600,000			
CHF         20,310,000         EUR         17,824,151         Barclays Bank Goldman Sachs         7/6/2019         285,516         EUR         4,778,887         GBP         4,190,134         Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs         19/6/2019         53,57           CHF         18,732,540         EUR         16,663,767         Goldman Sachs         7/6/2019         239,338         EUR         4,924,372         GBP         6,097,500         HSBC         19/6/2019         97,86           CHF         4,918,808         EUR         4,308,780         Scoiete Generale         7/6/2019         605,973         EUR         7,068,069         GBP         6,097,500         HSBC         19/6/2019         45,38           CHF         42,130,000         USD         41,721,464         Citibank         7/6/2019         43,35         EUR         4,886,167         GBP         4,310,000         Makwest Markets         19/6/2019         45,38           CHF         15,940,000         USD         15,814,402         HSBC         7/6/2019         44,065         EUR         654,925         JPY         81,890,000         Bank of America           CHF         19,4104         USD         19,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (19,980,2019         19,523,202	CAD	43,558,073	USD	32,591,138										89,171
CHF         18,732,540         EUR         16,463,767         Goldman Sachs         7/6/2019         239,338         EUR         4,924,372         GBP         4,279,866         Goldman Sachs         19/6/2019         97,86           CHF         4,918,808         EUR         4,308,780         Societe Generale         7/6/2019         77,137         EUR         7,068,069         GBP         1,580,000         Natwest Markets         19/6/2019         45,38           CHF         35,728,653         EUR         31,251,930         Standard Chartered Bank         7/6/2019         605,973         EUR         4,886,167         GBP         1,580,000         Natwest Markets         19/6/2019         45,38           CHF         16,095,896         USD         16,013,895         Deutsche Bank         7/6/2019         44,065         EUR         3,053,684         HUF         992,890,000         Citibank         7/6/2019         45,38           CHF         15,940,000         USD         15,814,402         HSBC         7/6/2019         44,065         EUR         654,925         JPY         81,890,000         Bank of America           CHF         194,104         USD         133,195         Morgan Stanley         7/6/2019         (19)         EUR									, ,					,
CHF         4,918,808         EUR         4,308,780         Societe Generale CHF         7/6/2019         77,137         EUR LEUR LEUR LEUR LEUR LEUR LEUR LEUR L														
CHF														
Chartered Bank   Char						7/0/2019	11,131							
CHF         42,130,000         USD         41,721,464         Citibank         7/6/2019         185,075         EUR         3,053,684         HUF         992,890,000         Citibank         7/6/2019         25,688           CHF         16,095,896         USD         16,013,895         Deutsche Bank         7/6/2019         4,335         EUR         3,053,684         HUF         992,890,000         Citibank         7/6/2019         (5,41           CHF         15,940,000         USD         15,814,402         HSBC         7/6/2019         44,065         EUR         654,925         JPY         81,890,000         Bank of America           CHF         194,104         USD         193,195         Morgan Stanley         7/6/2019         (19)         EUR         165,782,147         JPY         20,426,320,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         (2,452,04           CNY         282,320,000         USD         10,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (120,995)         EUR         218,669,383         JPY         27,245,950,000         Goldman Sachs         13/6/2019         (38,33           CZK         734,150,000         EUR         28,416,338         BNP Paribas         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738 <td>СПГ</td> <td>33,720,033</td> <td>EUR</td> <td>31,231,930</td> <td></td> <td>7/6/2010</td> <td>605.072</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>, ,</td> <td></td> <td>19/0/2019</td> <td>45,367</td>	СПГ	33,720,033	EUR	31,231,930		7/6/2010	605.072				, ,		19/0/2019	45,367
CHF         16,095,896         USD         16,013,895         Deutsche Bank Price CHF         7/6/2019         4,335         EUR BLANCORD         3,053,684 PUF September Price Public Process         HUF Price Process         992,890,000 Public Price Process         Citibank Price Process         7/6/2019 Price Process         (5,41-2019 Price Price Process)         (5,41-2019 Price	CHE	42 130 000	HSD	41 721 464				EUK	4,000,107	GBF	4,310,000		10/6/2010	25 682
CHF         15,940,000         USD         15,814,402         HSBC         7/6/2019         44,065         EUR         654,925         JPY         81,890,000         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         13/6/2019         (19,53           CHF         194,104         USD         193,195         Morgan Stanley         7/6/2019         (19)         EUR         165,782,147         JPY         20,426,320,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         (2,452,04           CNY         282,320,000         USD         10,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (120,995)         EUR         218,569,383         JPY         27,245,950,000         Goldman Sachs         13/6/2019         (5,832,28           CNY         282,320,000         USD         42,207,871         HSBC         19/6/2019         (1,224,451)         EUR         1,305,308         JPY         163,140,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (3,833           CZK         734,150,000         EUR         28,2416,338         BNP Paribas         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738         JPY         65,380,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         13,36/2019         2,560         EUR         8,519,690         MXN         183,383,000         Barclays Bank		, ,						FLIR	3 053 684	HUE	992 890 000			,
CHF         25,180,000         USD         25,410,208         JP Morgan         7/6/2019         (314,409)           CHF         194,104         USD         193,195         Morgan Stanley         7/6/2019         (19)         EUR         165,782,147         JPY         20,426,320,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         (2,452,04           CNH         70,680,000         USD         10,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (120,995)         EUR         218,569,383         JPY         27,245,950,000         Goldman Sachs         13/6/2019         (5,832,28           CNY         282,320,000         USD         42,207,871         HSBC         19/6/2019         (1,224,451)         EUR         1,305,308         JPY         163,140,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (38,33           CZK         734,150,000         EUR         28,416,338         BNP Paribas         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738         JPY         78,820,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         (38,33           EUR         9,989,314         AUD         16,050,000         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         13/6/2019         37,386         EUR         8,519,690         MXN         183,383,800         Barclay		, ,		, ,							, ,		11012013	(5,414)
CHF         194,104         USD         193,195         Morgan Stanley         7/6/2019         (19)         EUR         165,782,147         JPY         20,426,320,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         (2,452,04           CNH         70,680,000         USD         10,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (120,995)         EUR         218,569,383         JPY         27,245,950,000         Goldman Sachs         13/6/2019         (5,832,28           CXK         734,150,000         EUR         28,416,338         BNP Paribas         7/6/2019         (1,224,451)         EUR         645,336         JPY         78,820,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         (38,33           CZK         651,005,000         EUR         25,273,974         Societe Generale         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738         JPY         78,820,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         (38,33           EUR         9,989,314         AUD         16,050,000         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         13/6/2019         37,386         EUR         8,519,690         MXN         183,380,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         195,53           EUR         19,652,715         AUD         1,310,000								LOIX	004,020	01 1	01,000,000		13/6/2019	(19,534)
CNH         70,680,000         USD         10,320,207         HSBC         6/6/2019         (120,995)         EUR         215,569,383         JPY         27,245,950,000         Goldman Sachs         13/6/2019         (5,832,28           CNY         282,320,000         USD         42,207,871         HSBC         19/6/2019         (1,224,451)         EUR         1,305,308         JPY         163,140,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (38,33           CZK         651,005,000         EUR         25,273,974         Societe Generale         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738         JPY         78,820,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         (3,83           EUR         9,989,314         AUD         16,050,000         Bank of America         7/6/2019         37,386         EUR         8,519,690         MXN         183,380,000         Barclays Bank         13/6/2019         195,53           EUR         814,836         AUD         1,310,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         2,560         EUR         8,519,690         MXN         183,380,000         Bark of America           EUR         19,652,715         AUD         1,310,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         83,690         EU								EUR	165.782.147	JPY	20.426.320.000			(2,452,040)
CNY 282,320,000 USD 42,207,871 HSBC 19/6/2019 (1,224,451) EUR 1,305,308 JPY 163,140,000 JP Morgan 13/6/2019 (38,33 CZK 734,150,000 EUR 28,416,338 BNP Paribas 7/6/2019 1,343 EUR 645,336 JPY 78,820,000 Natwest Markets 13/6/2019 (3,83 CZK 651,005,000 EUR 25,273,974 Societe Generale 7/6/2019 (74,693) EUR 525,738 JPY 65,380,000 Toronto Dominion Bank 13/6/2019 (12,74 CZK 14,815) EUR 814,836 AUD 1,310,000 Matwest Markets 13/6/2019 37,386 EUR 8,519,690 MXN 183,380,000 Barclays Bank 13/6/2019 195,53 EUR 19,652,715 AUD 31,560,000 Dominion Bank Dominion Bank 13/6/2019 2,560 EUR 30,561,605 MXN 686,270,000 Matwest Markets 13/6/2019 (590,21 EUR 19,652,715 AUD 31,560,000 Dominion Bank Dominion														(5,832,283)
CZK         651,005,000         EUR         25,273,974         Societe Generale Bank of America         7/6/2019         (74,693)         EUR         525,738         JPY         65,380,000         Toronto Dominion Bank         13/6/2019         (12,74 b)           EUR         814,836         AUD         1,310,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         2,560         EUR         30,561,605         MXN         686,270,000         Natwest Markets         13/6/2019         (590,21)           EUR         19,652,715         AUD         31,560,000         Toronto         Toronto         EUR         12,618,730         NOK         123,950,000         JP Morgan         7/6/2019         (47,06)           EUR         393,365         CAD         600,000         Bank of America         Bank of America         Herrill Lynch         13/6/2019         (3,843)         EUR         18,495,117         NZD         31,540,000         Amerill Lynch         13/6/2019         7/6,2019         7/6,2019         10,988           EUR         461,129         CAD         700,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (2,280)         EUR         18,340,181         NZD         30,730,000         Natwest Markets         7/6/2019         394,72           EUR         461,12														(38,338)
EUR         9,989,314 Pub (12,74)         AUD (16,050,000)         Bank of America (17,000)         37,386 Pub (17,000)         EUR (17,000)         8,519,690 Pub (17,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         Barclays Bank (13/6/2019)         13/6/2019 (12,74)         19,533 Pub (17,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         Barclays Bank (13/6/2019)         13/6/2019 (12,74)         19,533 Pub (17,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         Natwest Markets (13/6/2019)         13/6/2019 (12,74)         13/6/2019 (12,74)         19,533 Pub (17,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         MXN (183,380,000)         Natwest Markets (13/6/2019)         13/6/2019 (19,98)         Pub (17,06)         MXN (123,950,000)         Natwest Markets (13/6/2019)         13/6/2019 (10,98)         Pub (17,06)         Pub (17	CZK	734,150,000	EUR	28,416,338	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	1,343	EUR	645,336	JPY	78,820,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	(3,837)
EUR   814,836   AUD   1,310,000   Natwest Markets   13/6/2019   37,386   EUR   8,519,690   MXN   183,380,000   Barclays Bank   13/6/2019   195,53	CZK	651,005,000	EUR	25,273,974	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(74,693)	EUR	525,738	JPY	65,380,000	Toronto		, ,
EUR         814,836 blanch         AUD 1,310,000 blanch         Natwest Markets lasses         13/6/2019 lasses         2,560 blanch         EUR lasses         30,561,605 blanch         MXN lasses lasses         686,270,000 lasses lasses         Natwest Markets lasses         13/6/2019 lasses         (590,21 lasses           EUR         19,652,715 lasses         AUD lasses         31,560,000 lasses         Toronto Dominion Bank lasses         13/6/2019 lasses         EUR lasses         12,618,730 lasses         NOK lasses lasses         123,950,000 lasses lasses         JP Morgan lasses         7/6/2019 lasses         47,06           EUR         393,365 lasses         CAD lasses         600,000 lasses         Bank of America lasses         Merrill Lynch lasses         13/6/2019 lasses         (3,843) lasses         EUR lasses         18,495,117 lasses         NZD lasses         31,540,000 lasses         JP Morgan lasses         7/6/2019 lasses         7/6/2019 lasses         39,722 lasses           EUR         461,129 lasses         CAD lasses         70,000 lasses         JP Morgan lasses         13/6/2019 lasses         (2,280) lasses         EUR lasses         18,340,181 lasses         NZD lasses         30,730,000 lasses         Nativest Markets lasses         7/6/2019 lasses         394,72 lasses           EUR         16,043,117 lasses         CHE lasses         13,6/2019 lasses	EUR	9,989,314	AUD	16,050,000	Bank of America							Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	(12,741)
EUR 19,652,715 AUD 31,560,000 Toronto Dominion Bank 13/6/2019 83,690 EUR 1,045,325 NOK 123,950,000 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 (47,06 10,045,000)							37,386					Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	195,530
EUR   393,365   CAD   600,000   Bank of America   13/6/2019   83,690   EUR   1,045,325   NOK   10,340,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   13/6/2019   (10,98   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lync						13/6/2019	2,560							(590,219)
EUR         393,365         CAD         600,000         Bank of America         (3,843)         EUR         18,495,117         NZD         31,540,000         JP Morgan         7/6/2019         76,641           EUR         461,129         CAD         700,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (2,280)         EUR         18,340,181         NZD         30,730,000         Natwest Markets         7/6/2019         394,72           EUR         16,043,117         CHF         18,238,586         Goldman Sachs         7/6/2019         (219,547)         EUR         5,704,267         NZD         9,500,000         Toronto         Toronto	EUR	19,652,715	AUD	31,560,000							, ,		7/6/2019	(47,068)
EUR         461,129         CAD         700,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (2,280)         EUR         18,495,117         NZD         31,540,000         JP Morgan         7/6/2019         76,64           EUR         461,129         CAD         700,000         JP Morgan         13/6/2019         (2,280)         EUR         18,340,181         NZD         30,730,000         Natwest Markets         7/6/2019         394,72           EUR         16,043,117         CHF         18,238,586         Goldman Sachs         7/6/2019         (219,547)         EUR         5,704,267         NZD         9,500,000         Toronto						13/6/2019	83,690	EUR	1,045,325	NOK	10,340,000			
EUR 461,129 CAD 700,000 JP Morgan 13/6/2019 (2,280) EUR 18,340,181 NZD 30,730,000 Natwest Markets 7/6/2019 394,72 EUR 16,043,117 CHF 18,238,586 Goldman Sachs 7/6/2019 (219,547) EUR 5,704,267 NZD 9,500,000 Toronto	EUR	393,365	CAD	600,000		10/0/221	/		40.46==		04 5 : 0 00 -			(10,986)
EUR 16,043,117 CHF 18,238,586 Goldman Sachs 7/6/2019 (219,547) EUR 5,704,267 NZD 9,500,000 Toronto	EUD	104 100	010	700.000										
		,		,							, ,		7/6/2019	394,727
EUR 14,040,200 UTF 10,930,000 HSBC //0/2019 (200,040) D0minion Bank //6/2019 156,53		-,,					. , ,	EUR	5,704,267	NZD	9,500,000		7/0/0040	150 505
	EUK	14,040,203	UNF	10,930,000	повс	1/0/2019	(200,040)					שמשם ווטווווווטם	11012019	100,035

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	· Way 2							to i may 2					
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Curre	ncy Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
EUR	5,897,812	NZD	9,830,000	Standard	13/6/2019	159,414	GBP GBP	3,180,000 1,580,000		4,155,783 2,089,926	HSBC Morgan Stanlay	19/6/2019	(133,463)
EUR	89,675,685	NZD	149,060,000	Chartered Bank Toronto		,	GBP	6,247,225	USD	8,291,818	Morgan Stanley Natwest Markets	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(88,780) (376,428)
EUR	530,205	PLN	2,278,120	Dominion Bank Bank of America	13/6/2019	2,659,849	GBP	1,580,000		2,098,479	Royal Bank of Canada	19/6/2019	(96,435)
EUR		PLN	19,045,000	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(1,110) (28,058)	GBP	2,540,000		3,309,503	State Street Bank & Trust Company	19/6/2019	(97,745)
EUR		PLN	214,330,000	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(169,325)	GBP	3,602,775		4,772,786	UBS	19/6/2019	(208,936)
EUR	14,255,129	PLN	61,253,492	Citibank	7/6/2019	(30,726)	HUF	2,472,410,000	EUR	7,572,466	Bank of America		
EUR	4,498,380	PLN	19,328,472	Credit Suisse	7/6/2019	(9,506)					Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	45,039
EUR	3,832,683	PLN	16,468,388	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(8,159)	HUF	1,453,270,000	EUR	4,478,508	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(977)
EUR	7,987,016		34,301,528	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(12,963)	HUF	14,158,730,000	EUR	43,576,515	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	46,588
EUR	7,458,507	SEK	77,900,000	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	131,720	HUF	536,345,000	EUR	1,641,840	Citibank	7/6/2019	10,641
EUR	7,359,321	SEK	77,100,000	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	107,777	HUF	6,020,000,000	EUR	18,591,404	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(43,760)
EUR	953,610	SEK	10,174,485	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(3,338)	IDR	119,940,000,000	USD	8,393,282	Bank of America		
EUR	14,838,252	SEK	155,700,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	194,084					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(30,249)
EUR	15,390,708		162,725,515	Toronto		, , , , ,	IDR	59,970,000,000	USD	4,216,114	Standard		(, -,
	,,.		,,.	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	85,764		,,		-,,	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(32,553)
EUR	20,880,322	SFK	218,900,000	UBS	7/6/2019	291,958	INR	955,000,000	USD	13,690,579	HSBC	19/6/2019	(17,102)
	146,118,747		1,551,540,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	197,504	JPY	76,668,032		689,472	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	13,731
EUR	2,494,923		26,600,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(6,654)	JPY	899,855,927		8,114,318	Citibank	7/6/2019	141,485
EUR	5,630,296			Citibank	19/6/2019		JPY	1,857,000,000			HSBC	7/6/2019	341,760
			58,700,000			109,897				16,689,658			
EUR	9,449,259	SEK	100,198,035	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	26,207	JPY	16,586,453,367		149,265,734	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	2,876,818
EUR	4,526,201	SEK	47,980,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	13,956	JPY	708,000,000		6,450,232	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	52,234
EUR	218,266	SEK	2,282,448	Royal Bank			JPY	, ,		18,247	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	311
				of Canada	19/6/2019	3,615	JPY	1,850,000,000	USD	16,824,680	Standard		
EUR	3,923,755	SEK	41,100,000	Standard							Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	163,132
				Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	58,535	NOK	121,220,000		13,798,881	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	23,619
EUR	1,967,315	SEK	20,500,000	Toronto			NZD	31,905,390		30,090,000	ANZ	7/6/2019	(31,394)
				Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	39,407	NZD	40,879,932		38,982,402	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(306,003)
EUR	226,010	SEK	2,419,517	UBS	19/6/2019	(1,532)	NZD	40,474,682	AUD	38,217,598	Toronto		
EUR	18,342,554	USD	20,763,000	Bank of America							Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(68,289)
				Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(260,217)	NZD	49,980,658	CAD	44,610,000	Toronto		
EUR	36,210,000	USD	40,854,726	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(394,109)					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(355,638)
EUR	1,996,730	USD	2,260,721	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(28,781)	NZD	31,540,000	EUR	18,507,217	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	(88,746)
EUR	46,198,270	USD	51,919,680	Citibank	7/6/2019	(319,570)	NZD	15,365,000	EUR	9,228,117	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(255,390)
EUR	31,948,141	USD	36,027,440	Goldman Sachs	7/6/2019	(330,923)	NZD	24,865,000		14,773,072	Toronto		, , ,
EUR	58,152,576		65,352,250	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(400,280)		,,		, -,-	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(252,612)
EUR	12,155,000		13,787,459	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(197,981)	NZD	47,679,913	USD	32,114,351	HSBC	7/6/2019	(929,376)
EUR	56,360,000	USD	64,405,108	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(1,344,257)	NZD	12,490,000		8,438,331	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(266,581)
EUR	2,139,303	USD	2,388,442	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(640)	NZD	2,543,370		1,744,307	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(77,569)
EUR	16,405,697	USD	18,316,305	Toronto	11012013	(0+0)	NZD	47,984,116		32,046,644	Standard	11012013	(11,503)
LUIX	10,405,031	USD	10,310,303	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(4,938)	NZD	47,304,110	000	32,040,044	Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	(691,073)
EUR	1,996,730	USD	2,260,663	UBS	7/6/2019	(28,729)	NZD	39,000,884	HeD	26.382.015	Toronto	11012019	(091,073)
EUR	32,647,812		36,730,000		11012019	(20,729)	INZU	39,000,004	USD	20,362,013	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(861,754)
EUR	32,047,012	עפט	30,730,000	Bank of America	12/6/2010	(244.266)	NZD	E 016 716	HeD	2 040 627			
FUD	00 400 554	HOD	40.040.000	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(244,266)	NZD	5,916,716		3,948,627	UBS	7/6/2019	(82,608)
EUR	36,129,551		40,910,000	Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	(505,759)	PLN	81,255,000		18,814,646	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	136,065
EUR	391,646		440,000	BNP Paribas	13/6/2019	(2,378)	RUB	575,800,000		8,645,295	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	140,897
EUR	62,908,641		71,070,000	Citibank	13/6/2019	(735,247)	RUB	451,100,000		6,793,285	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	80,913
EUR	4,322,951		4,890,000	Goldman Sachs	13/6/2019	(56,093)	SEK	78,500,000		7,530,482	Citibank	7/6/2019	(147,263)
EUR	11,090,459	USD	12,510,000	HSBC	13/6/2019	(112,370)	SEK	168,884,712	EUR	16,085,714	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	(201,474)
EUR	506,861,207	USD	572,560,000	JP Morgan	13/6/2019	(5,871,935)	SEK	194,250,000	EUR	18,513,577	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(243,637)
EUR	32,104,387	USD	36,360,000	State Street Bank			SEK	63,100,000	EUR	5,982,863	Toronto		
				& Trust Company	13/6/2019	(456,352)					Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(48,072)
EUR	21,356,317	USD	24,110,000	Toronto		, , ,	SEK	103,165,288	EUR	9,855,650	UBS	7/6/2019	(152,569)
				Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	(234,427)	SEK	932,750,000	EUR	89,588,608	Citibank	13/6/2019	(1,864,128)
EUR	16,610,949	USD	19,000,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	(394,945)	SEK	38,100,000		3,647,862	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(64,775)
EUR	11,418,353		13,000,000	UBS	19/6/2019	(217,258)	SEK	1,334,666	FUR	127,059	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(1,541)
EUR	25,614,101		425,490,000	Bank of America	10/0/2010	(211,200)	SEK	19,150,000		1,821,260	Citibank	19/6/2019	(20,312)
LUIN	20,017,101	<i>∠</i> 111	TEO, TOO, UUU	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(378,282)	SEK	74,485,334		7,113,517	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(108,598)
GBP	12,000,000	ELID	13,959,169	Goldman Sachs			SEK	355,488,171					
					13/6/2019	(423,680)				33,775,770	HSBC	19/6/2019	(344,141)
GBP	54,360,000		63,275,528	Citibank	19/6/2019	(1,972,515)	SEK	38,290,000		3,649,312	UBS Davitacha Bank	19/6/2019	(48,356)
GBP	31,488,978		36,824,568	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(1,313,728)	SEK	198,200,000		20,590,051	Deutsche Bank	7/6/2019	193,635
GBP	2,122,029		2,479,991	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(86,930)	USD	1,677,895		79,700,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(51,818)
GBP	820,000		953,559	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(28,826)	USD	3,710,989		168,850,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	30,073
GBP	5,328,993		6,139,474	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(129,847)	USD	33,219,088	AUD	46,735,894	Bank of America		
GBP	1,460,000	EUR	1,687,677	State Street Bank							Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	775,087
				& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(41,202)	USD	19,174,157	AUD	26,944,106	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	467,225
GBP	3,110,000	USD	4,132,624	Bank of America		,	USD	31,653,844		44,380,000	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	833,931
	•		•	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(191,675)	USD	276,121		367,136	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	4,257
GBP	9,570,000	USD	12,757,996	Citibank	19/6/2019	(626,698)	USD	59,142,904	CAD	78,715,000	Citibank	7/6/2019	860,604

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) **EUR** Currency Purchases Currency Sales Counterparty date USD 49.472.355 CAD 66,373,323 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 369,466 25,179,059 CAD 33,824,542 Toronto USD Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 159,100 USD 15,715,350 CHF 15,767,792 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 20,740 6,609,473 CHF 6,602,208 USD Citibank 7/6/2019 34,867 USD 19,331,697 CHF 19,330,000 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 84,546 123,561 USD 40.633.417 281.050.000 Citibank 19/6/2019 40,936,459 USD CNH 274,000,000 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 1,303,992 USD 20,798,036 CNY 141,156,264 Citibank 19/6/2019 338,915 USD 20,770,870 CNY 141,163,736 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 313,632 USD 28,127,069 EUR Bank of America 24,778,201 Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 422,465 USD 62,645,470 EUR 55,655,000 Barclavs Bank 7/6/2019 472,696 USD 51,150,000 EUR 45,432,776 BNP Paribas 7/6/2019 395,464 1,394,599 USD 105.694.850 EUR 93.303.523 Citibank 7/6/2019 30,038,607 26,570,000 USD EUR Goldman Sachs 7/6/2019 343.323 USD 33.247.570 EUR 29.710.000 HSBC 7/6/2019 78.418 JP Morgan USD 45 035 849 393 741 FUR 39 956 477 7/6/2019 212.968 USD 8.329.598 EUR 7.250.000 Morgan Stanley 7/6/2019 3,168,627 USD EUR 2,788,935 Royal Bank 50,020 7/6/2019 of Canada USD 2 147 463 FUR 1 892 864 Societe Generale 7/6/2019 31.173 USD 80,150,000 EUR 70,295,795 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 1.442.223 USD 4,141,637 GBP 3.170.000 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 132 078 GRP USD 8 349 482 6.600.000 HSRC. 19/6/2019 30.208 GRP USD 20 443 553 15 952 973 Natwest Markets 19/6/2019 307.409 USD 1.329.892 GBP 1.047.027 UBS 19/6/2019 9 559 USD 2,479,055 IDR 36,263,610,000 Citibank 19/6/2019 (43,337)USD 10,952,979 IDR 157,000,000,000 Credit Suisse 19/6/2019 9,410 USD 7,471,914 IDR 108,230,680,000 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 (63,964)USD 9,893,139 IDR 143,100,000,000 Royal Bank of Canada 19/6/2019 (72,083)USD 13,445,729 IDR 193,000,000,000 Standard Chartered Bank 19/6/2019 (5,224)USD 12,544,900 IDR 179,479,890,000 **UBS** 19/6/2019 31,907 USD 30,064,363 Citibank 19/6/2019 24,867 INR 2,098,160,000 USD 24,334,668 INR 1,701,480,000 Credit Suisse (20,737)27,123,525 USD INR 1,893,940,000 **HSBC** 19/6/2019 9.392 USD 13,321,595 930,620,000 Societe Generale 19/6/2019 (769)12,473,982 USD INR 871,370,000 Standard Chartered Bank 19/6/2019 (241)USD 16,808,525 JPY 1,866,000,000 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 (309,388)USD 28,608,672 JPY 3,149,961,467 Citibank 7/6/2019 (312,170)USD 16,705,802 JPY 1,864,000,000 **HSBC** 7/6/2019 (384,950)USD 59,575,148 JPY 6,569,312,139 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 (730,645)USD 58,637,163 JPY 6,505,000,000 Morgan Stanley 7/6/2019 (1.041.339)USD 16,726,176 JPY 1.844.211.456 Standard 7/6/2019 (203,710)Chartered Bank USD 941,452 JPY 103,378,998 Toronto Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 (7.969)USD JPY 26,135,940 238.729 UBS (1.375)7/6/2019 USD 20 590 905 NOK 179 900 000 Deutsche Bank 7/6/2019 65 548 JP Morgan 1,794 13.827.245 121.220.000 USD NOK 7/6/2019 Bank of America USD 10.857.910 NZD 15,785,861 Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 509 731 USD 414.141 NZD 613.979 **BNP Paribas** 7/6/2019 12.507 48,893,263 NZD 72,851,747 1,262,931 USD **HSBC** 7/6/2019

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

						Net unrealised appreciation/
Currency	Purchases	Currency	, Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	(depreciation) EUR
USD	2,785,526	NZD	4,098,413	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	102,356
USD	16,866,874	NZD	24,730,000	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	670,384
USD	25,501,331	NZD	37,535,000	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	928,733
USD	8,831,966	RUB	575,800,000	Bank of America	7/0/0040	00.050
USD	7,000,310	RUB	451.100.000	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/6/2019	26,352
USD	7,000,310	KUB	451,100,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	104,385
USD	18,298,856	RUB	1,187,425,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	160,227
USD	6,904,711	RUB	449,400,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	42,037
ZAR	236,550,000	USD	16,414,772	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	(238,197)
ZAR	236,550,000	USD	16,416,067	Citibank	7/6/2019	(239,358)
ZAR	21,550,000	USD	1,531,523	Bank of America		
745	0.000.700	LIOD	070 455	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(56,061)
ZAR	3,898,739	USD	273,455	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(6,900)
ZAR	9,281,587	USD	658,769	Caldman Saaba	19/6/2019	(23,378)
ZAR ZAR	20,041,261 54,708,413	USD USD	1,405,724 3,884,575	Goldman Sachs Societe Generale	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(35,510) (139,222)
ZAIX	34,700,413	OOD	3,004,373	Societe Generale	13/0/2013	29,636,150
					-	29,030,130
CHF H	edged Sha	re Clas	s			
CHF	200,298,522	EUR	176,030,366	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	2,583,268
EUR	2,836,531	CHF	3,209,833	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(25,796)
						2,557,472
GBP H	edged Sha	re Clas	s			
EUR	489,921	GBP	429,304	State Street Bank		
LOIX	100,021	ODI	120,001	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	5,701
GBP	18,601,029	EUR	21,542,218	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(561,777)
						(556,076)
JPY He	dged Shar	re Class	;			
JPY	558,200		4,526	State Street Bank		
JF I	330,200	LUIN	4,320	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	72
						72
					-	
SEK H	edged Sha	re Clas	S			
EUR	10,239	SEK	110,678	State Street Bank		
SEK	2 254 042	LIID	201.056	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(170)
SEK	3,254,813	EUR	301,056	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	5,055
				Joinpully	5/2010	4,885
					-	4,000
USD H	edged Sha	re Clas	s			
EUR	1,275,833	USD	1,428,555	State Street Bank	4.4/0/2045	/0.04C:
USD	418,321,342	EUR	371,465,210	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(3,343)
	, ,		, ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	3,113,403
						3,110,060
Total (Gro	oss underlying	exposure	- EUR 9,167,0	64,386)	-	34,752,563
(5.)		, ,,,,,	, , 0			- ,,

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	41.13
Financial	18.09
Mortgage Securities	5.98
Asset Backed Securities	4.73
Collective Investment Schemes	4.08
Consumer, Non-cyclical	3.35
Utilities	3.27
Consumer, Cyclical	3.05
Communications	2.19
Exchange Traded Funds	1.44
Industrial	1.07
Technology	1.03
Basic Materials	0.80
Energy	0.43
Diversified	0.00
Securities portfolio at market value	90.64
Other Net Assets	9.36
	100.00

## BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund

Transferable Se Official Stock E	exchange Listing or Dealt in on Anot	her Regulate	d Market	Official Stock Exc	change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated	Market
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
BONDS					Pritich Virgin Islanda continua	4	
DONDS	•			USD 200,000	British Virgin Islands continue China Cinda Finance 2017 I Ltd	u	
ARS 1,195,000	<b>Argentina</b> Argentina Bonar Bonds FRN			USD 200,000	RegS 4.75% 21/2/2029 China Reinsurance Finance Corp	188,366	0.05
	1/3/2020	22,526	0.01	03D 200,000	Ltd RegS 3.375% 9/3/2022	177,999	0.04
USD 35,524	Argentina Bonar Bonds 8.75% 7/5/2024	21,558	0.01	USD 200,000	Easy Tactic Ltd RegS 9.125% 28/7/2022	188,658	0.05
CHF 15,000	Argentine Republic Government International Bond RegS			USD 200,000	Easy Tactic Ltd RegS 8.625%		
1000000000	3.375% 12/10/2020	11,559	0.00	USD 200,000	27/2/2024 ENN Clean Energy International	180,132	0.04
ARS 3,854,000	Banco Hipotecario SA '144A' FRN 7/11/2022	67,452	0.01		Investment Ltd RegS 7.50% 27/2/2021	100 004	0.05
ARS 2,916,680	Bonos de la Nacion Argentina con			USD 200,000	Greenland Global Investment Ltd	180,804	0.05
USD 227,000	Ajuste por CER 4.00% 6/3/2020 Tarjeta Naranja SA '144A' FRN	49,109	0.01	USD 200,000	RegS FRN 26/9/2021 Huarong Finance 2019 Co Ltd	182,372	0.05
	11/4/2022	71,282	0.02		RegS 4.50% 29/5/2029	177,872	0.04
	_	243,486	0.06	USD 200,000	Joy Treasure Assets Holdings Inc RegS 4.50% 20/3/2029	184,767	0.05
LIOD COS OC	Australia			USD 200,000	Nuoxi Capital Ltd RegS 7.45% 16/10/2022		
USD 300,000	Santos Finance Ltd RegS 5.25% 13/3/2029	278,177	0.07	USD 280,000	Rongshi International Finance Ltd	176,502	0.04
AUD 132,515	Torrens Series Trust '2013-1 A' FRN			USD 200,000	RegS 3.75% 21/5/2029 Scenery Journey Ltd RegS 11.00%	256,275	0.06
USD 57,371	12/4/2044 Virgin Australia Pass Through Trust	81,837	0.02		6/11/2020	185,935	0.05
	'2013-1B' '144A' 6.00% 23/10/2020	52,201	0.01	USD 200,000	Vertex Capital Investment Ltd RegS 4.75% 3/4/2024	183,148	0.05
USD 200,000	Westpac Banking Corp '144A'	52,201	0.01	USD 200,000	Xi Yang Overseas Ltd RegS 4.30%		
	3.15% 16/1/2024	185,262	0.05		5/6/2024	179,091	0.04
	_	597,477	0.15		_	2,805,756	0.70
EUD 000 000	Austria			LICD 274 204	Canada		
EUR 800,000	BAWAG Group AG RegS FRN (Perpetual)	762,608	0.19	USD 274,294	Air Canada '2013-1B' Pass Through Trust '144A' 5.375% 15/5/2021	252,679	0.06
EUR 400,000	BAWAG Group RegS FRN		0.40	USD 628,537	Air Canada '2015-1B' Pass Through Trust '144A' 3.875% 15/3/2023	564,047	0.14
EUR 200,000	26/3/2029 Erste Group Bank AG RegS FRN	395,102	0.10	USD 155,000	Bausch Health Cos Inc '144A'		
EUR 200,000	(Perpetual) Erste Group Bank RegS FRN	227,594	0.06	USD 35,000	5.50% 1/11/2025 Bausch Health Cos Inc '144A'	139,949	0.03
	(Perpetual)	200,094	0.05	<u>'</u>	5.75% 15/8/2027	31,837	0.01
GBP 1,063,000	Oesterreichische Kontrollbank AG RegS 0.75% 7/3/2022	1,193,734	0.30	USD 800,000	Brookfield Finance Inc 4.00% 1/4/2024	742,860	0.18
EUR 300,000	Raiffeisen Bank International RegS			CAD 435,000	Canada Housing Trust No 1 '144A'		
USD 345,000	0.25% 5/7/2021 Suzano Austria GmbH '144A'	300,429	0.07	USD 40,000	2.65% 15/12/2028 Encana Corp 3.90% 15/11/2021	305,707 36,610	0.08 0.01
002 0 10,000	6.00% 15/1/2029	329,278	0.08		Largo Resources Ltd '144A' 9.25%		
	_	3,408,839	0.85	USD 257,290	1/6/2021 Stoneway Capital Corp '144A'	15,002	0.00
	Bahrain			USD 138,826	10.00% 1/3/2027 Stoneway Capital Corp RegS	203,364	0.05
USD 200,000	Oil and Gas Holding Co BSCC/The RegS 7.625% 7/11/2024	192,669	0.05		10.00% 1/3/2027	109,729	0.03
	Nego 7.020 // 1/11/2024	192,669	0.05	USD 80,000	Teck Resources Ltd '144A' 8.50% 1/6/2024	76,573	0.02
	_	.02,000				2,478,357	0.61
USD 500,000	Bermuda IHS Markit Ltd 4.125% 1/8/2023	461,644	0.11		Common Islands		
USD 200,000	Inkia Energy Ltd '144A' 5.875%	,		USD 200,000	Cayman Islands 21Vianet Group Inc RegS 7.875%		
	9/11/2027	179,986	0.05	LICD 1 500 000	15/10/2021 Arbor Realty Commercial Real Estate	183,044	0.04
	_	641,630	0.10	USD 1,580,000	Notes Ltd '2016-FL1A A' '144A'		
LISD EOO OOO	Brazil Brazilian Government International			USD 230,000	FRN 15/9/2026 CDBL Funding 1 RegS 3.50%	1,413,398	0.35
USD 590,000	Brazilian Government International Bond 4.50% 30/5/2029	521,361	0.13		24/10/2027	202,034	0.05
	=	521,361	0.13	USD 200,000	Central China Real Estate Ltd RegS 7.325% 27/1/2020	180,356	0.04
	British Virgin Islands			USD 200,000	Central China Real Estate Ltd RegS		
USD 200,000	Baoxin Auto Finance I Ltd RegS			USD 200,000	6.875% 23/10/2020 CFLD Cayman Investment Ltd RegS	181,476	0.04
USD 200,000	7.90% 9/2/2020 Bi Hai Co Ltd RegS 6.25%	180,247	0.04	223 200,000	8.625% 28/2/2021	185,778	0.05
,	5/3/2022	183,588	0.05				

	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth			Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	Coumon Iolanda continued				China			
SD 200,000	Cayman Islands continued China Aoyuan Group Ltd RegS			EUR 100,000	Chengdu Xingcheng Investment			
00.000.000	7.95% 19/2/2023	183,909	0.05		Group Co Ltd RegS 2.50%	00.440	0.00	
SD 200,000	China Aoyuan Property Group Ltd RegS 7.50% 10/5/2021	184,007	0.05	USD 200,000	20/3/2021 China Construction Bank Corp	98,419	0.02	
SD 200,000	China Evergrande Group RegS				RegS FRN 27/2/2029	183,069	0.0	
CD 200 000	6.25% 28/6/2021	170,870	0.04	CNY 8,200,000	China Development Bank 3.30% 1/2/2024	1,051,598	0.20	
SD 200,000	China Evergrande Group RegS 9.50% 11/4/2022	176,323	0.04	CNY 4,500,000	China Development Bank 4.04%	1,001,000	0.20	
SD 200,000	China Evergrande Group RegS			ONIV 44 700 000	6/7/2028	591,442	0.1	
SD 200,000	10.00% 11/4/2023 China SCE Group Holdings Ltd RegS	172,514	0.04	CNY 14,700,000	China Government Bond 3.29% 18/10/2023 (traded in China)	1,929,341	0.48	
OD 200,000	8.75% 15/1/2021	186,629	0.05	CNY 9,900,000	China Government Bond 3.29%	1,020,011	0.11	
SD 200,000	CIFI Holdings Group Co Ltd RegS	404.000	0.04		18/10/2023 (traded in	4 200 252	0.00	
SD 200,000	6.375% 2/5/2020 Fantasia Holdings Group Co Ltd	181,028	0.04	CNY 14,600,000	Hong Kong) China Government Bond 3.19%	1,299,352	0.32	
	RegS 8.375% 8/3/2021	168,118	0.04		11/4/2024	1,906,855	0.4	
SD 200,000	Fufeng Group Ltd RegS 5.875%	105.053	0.05	CNY 1,700,000	China Government Bond 3.54% 16/8/2028	224,913	0.0	
SD 200,000	28/8/2021 Future Land Development Holdings	185,957	0.05	CNY 2,800,000	China Government Bond 3.25%	224,913	0.0	
,	Ltd RegS 7.50% 22/1/2021	183,941	0.05		22/11/2028	362,625	0.0	
SD 200,000 SD 122,000	FWD Ltd RegS FRN (Perpetual) Gol Finance Inc '144A' 7.00%	167,137	0.04	CNY 2,000,000	China Railway Construction Corp Ltd RegS (Contingent Convertible			
SD 122,000	31/1/2025	102,961	0.03		Bond) 1.50% 21/12/2021	255,945	0.0	
SD 200,000	Golden Wheel Tiandi Holdings Co			EUR 1,500,000	Industrial & Commercial Bank of			
IICD 76 256	Ltd RegS 7.00% 18/1/2021 GPMT Ltd '2018-FL1 A' '144A' FRN	169,564	0.04		China Ltd/London RegS FRN 14/6/2021	1,497,757	0.3	
JSD 76,256	21/11/2035	68,424	0.02	USD 236,000		1,437,737	0.5	
SD 100,000	Greystone Commercial Real Estate				3.00% 19/9/2021	190,040	0.0	
	Notes Ltd '2017-FL1A A' '144A' FRN 15/3/2027	89,471	0.02		_	9,591,356	2.3	
SD 200,000	Jingrui Holdings Ltd RegS 9.45%	00,471	0.02		Colombia			
CD 200 000	23/4/2021	171,319	0.04	USD 100,000	Bancolombia SA 5.95% 3/6/2021	94,229	0.0	
SD 200,000	KWG Group Holdings Ltd RegS 7.875% 1/9/2023	179,522	0.04	USD 200,000	Credivalores-Crediservicios SAS	470.000	0.0	
SD 250,000	Neuberger Berman CLO Ltd '2017-				'144A' 9.75% 27/7/2022	172,896	0.0	
USD 51,750	26A A' '144A' FRN 18/10/2030 Odebrecht Drilling Norbe VIII/IX Ltd	223,648	0.05		_	267,125	0.0	
330 31,730	'144A' 6.35% 1/12/2021	46,679	0.01		Cyprus			
JSD 48,445	Odebrecht Offshore Drilling Finance			EUR 85,000	Cyprus Government International	05.000	0.0	
USD 11,000	Ltd '144A' 6.72% 1/12/2022 Odebrecht Oil & Gas Finance Ltd	41,879	0.01	EUR 300,000	Bond RegS 4.75% 25/6/2019 Cyprus Government International	85,298	0.0	
000 11,000	'144A' (Perpetual) (Zero Coupon)	136	0.00		Bond RegS '144A' 4.625%			
SD 290,000	Park Aerospace Holdings Ltd '144A'	070 507	0.07		3/2/2020	309,600	0.0	
SD 300,000	5.25% 15/8/2022 Powerlong Real Estate Holdings Ltd	270,597	0.07		_	394,898	0.1	
OD 000,000	RegS 5.95% 19/7/2020	267,173	0.07		Denmark			
SD 355,000	Ronshine China Holdings Ltd RegS	040.550	0.00	EUR 1,200,000	Orsted A/S RegS FRN 6/11/3015	1,238,064	0.3	
SD 500,000	8.75% 25/10/2022 Seagate HDD Cayman 4.25%	316,552	0.08		_	1,238,064	0.3	
02 000,000	1/3/2022	450,637	0.11					
SD 200,000	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd RegS	107 201	0.05	EUR 100,000	Egypt Government International			
SD 200,000	6.375% 15/10/2021 Tencent Holdings Ltd RegS	187,301	0.05	LOIX 100,000	Bond '144A' 4.75% 11/4/2025	98,375	0.0	
	3.975% 11/4/2029	180,874	0.04	USD 300,000	Egypt Government International	200.050		
SD 200,000	Times China Holdings Ltd RegS	104 165	0.05	USD 158 000	Bond RegS 7.60% 1/3/2029 Egypt Government International	268,853	0.0	
SD 250,000	7.625% 21/2/2022 Tryon Park CLO Ltd '2013-1A A1SR'	184,165	0.05	002 100,000	Bond RegS 6.875% 30/4/2040	127,083	0.0	
,	144A' FRN 15/4/2029	223,619	0.06	USD 295,000	Egypt Government International	060 004	0.0	
SD 200,000	Yuzhou Properties Co Ltd RegS 8.625% 23/1/2022	185,957	0.05		Bond RegS 8.70% 1/3/2049	263,381	0.0	
SD 200,000	Zhenro Properties Group Ltd RegS	100,807	0.00		_	757,692	0.1	
	10.50% 28/6/2020	185,598	0.05		France			
SD 200,000	Zhenro Properties Group Ltd RegS 12.50% 2/1/2021	190,895	0.05	GBP 700,000	AXA SA 7.125% 15/12/2020	856,998	0.2	
	14.00 /0 4/ 1/404 1	100,000	0.00	GBP 285,000	BNP Paribas RegS 3.375%			

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
. ioiuiig	·	2011	7100010	l	•	20.0	7100010
USD 850,000	France continued BNP Paribas RegS FRN (Perpetual)	763,191	0.19	FUR 260 000	Greece continued Hellenic Republic Government		
USD 690,000	BPCE SA '144A' FRN (Perpetual)	637,285	0.16	201,000	Bond RegS '144A' 3.875%		
USD 205,000	Credit Agricole '144A' FRN (Perpetual)	185,671	0.05	EUD 201 050	12/3/2029 Hellenic Republic Government	281,684	0.07
EUR 200,000	Credit Mutuel Arkea RegS 3.375%	100,071	0.03	,	Bond RegS 4.00% 30/1/2037	212,451	0.05
EUD 100 000	11/3/2031 Credit Mutuel Arkea SA RegS	204,574	0.05	EUR 393,100	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS 4.20% 30/1/2042	412 720	0.10
EUR 100,000	3.50% 9/2/2029	107,354	0.03		Bullu Rego 4.20% 30/1/2042	2,203,038	0.10
GBP 1,800,000	Dexia Credit Local SA RegS	2 024 472	0.50			2,200,000	0.00
GBP 600,000	1.125% 15/6/2022 Dexia Credit Local SA RegS	2,034,473	0.50	1150 350 000	Guernsey		
000 000 000	1.625% 8/12/2023	689,331	0.17	05D 250,000	Credit Suisse Group Funding Guernsey Ltd 3.80%		
GBP 200,000	Electricite de France SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	228,441	0.06	1100 000 000	15/9/2022	230,226	0.06
EUR 200,000	Engie SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	208,952	0.05	USD 200,000	EFG International Guernsey Ltd RegS FRN 5/4/2027	179,204	0.04
EUR 100,000	FCT Noria '2018-1 E' RegS FRN 25/6/2038	100,671	0.02		3	409,430	0.10
UR 1,636,334	France Government Bond OAT RegS				Hann Kar -	-	
UR 1.914 655	1.85% 25/7/2027 France Government Bond OAT RegS	2,037,154	0.50	USD 250.000	Hong Kong Bank of East Asia Ltd/The RegS		
	0.10% 1/3/2028	2,067,502	0.51		FRN (Perpetual)	225,284	0.06
EUR 855,989	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.10%			USD 200,000	Gemdale Ever Prosperity Investment Ltd RegS		
	25/7/2047	921,498	0.23		6.00% 6/9/2021	181,700	0.04
UR 1,359,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 2.00%					406,984	0.10
	25/5/2048‡	1,622,884	0.40		India		
UR 1,965,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.50%			INR 50,000,000	HDFC Bank Ltd RegS 8.10%		
	25/5/2050	2,081,112	0.52	INR 195 900 000	22/3/2025 Indiabulls Housing Finance Ltd	628,387	0.16
EUR 400,000 EUR 100,000	Noria '2018-1C' FRN 25/6/2038 Noria '2018-1D' FRN 25/6/2038	403,194 100,714	0.10 0.02		RegS 8.567% 15/10/2019	2,533,299	0.63
EUR 800,000	Societe Generale RegS FRN	100,714		INR 40,000,000	National Highways Authority of India RegS 7.30% 18/5/2022	504,083	0.12
EUR 100,000	16/9/2026 Teleperformance RegS 1.875%	829,832	0.21	USD 200,000	Oil India Ltd RegS 5.125%		
LOIX 100,000	2/7/2025	104,490	0.03	USD 200 000	4/2/2029 ReNew Power Synthetic RegS	192,356	0.05
EUR 100,000	Total SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	102,686	0.03	000 200,000	6.67% 12/3/2024	176,995	0.04
	_	16,625,120	4.12			4,035,120	1.00
	Germany				Indonesia		
USD 515,000 BBP 1,100,000	Deutsche Bank 3.125% 13/1/2021 Deutsche Bank AG RegS 1.875%	458,012	0.11	USD 200,000	Indonesia Government		
1,100,000	28/2/2020	1,239,926	0.31		International Bond 5.35% 11/2/2049	202,252	0.05
USD 300,000	Deutsche Bank AG/New York NY 2.70% 13/7/2020	266,064	0.06	IDR 27,341,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond		
GBP 200,000	Deutsche Bank RegS 3.875%	200,004	0.00	IDR 29 321 000 000	8.125% 15/5/2024 Indonesia Treasury Bond	1,760,533	0.44
EUR 200,000	12/2/2024  Deutsche Pfandbriefbank AG RegS	227,449	0.06		6.125% 15/5/2028	1,625,399	0.40
LOIX 200,000	FRN (Perpetual)	198,820	0.05	IDR 22,196,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 8.25% 15/5/2029	1,426,451	0.35
GBP 267,000	Deutsche Telekom RegS 3.125% 6/2/2034	314,147	0.08	IDR 11,536,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond	1,420,401	0.55
EUR 400,000	IKB Deutsche Industriebank AG	314,147	0.00	IDP 18 070 000 000	6.625% 15/5/2033 Indonesia Treasury Bond	621,132	0.16
SBP 1,100,000	RegS FRN 31/1/2028 NRW Bank RegS 1.00% 15/6/2022	390,800 1,241,719	0.10 0.31	1510 10,070,000,000	8.375% 15/3/2034	1,138,596	0.28
DF 1,100,000	101707 Bank (1693-1.00 // 13/0/2022	4,336,937	1.08	IDR 2,800,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.50% 15/5/2038	161,309	0.04
	_	4,000,007	1.00	IDR 9,622,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond	101,303	0.04
EUD E 000	Greece			IDD 2 456 000 000	8.375% 15/4/2039	602,838	0.15
EUR 5,000	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.45% 2/4/2024			1013,450,000,000	Indonesia Treasury Bond 7.375% 15/5/2048	187,709	0.05
UD 4 470 000	(traded in Germany)	5,398	0.00	IDR 2,000,000,000	Jasa Marga Persero Tbk PT		
EUR 1,170,000	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.45% 2/4/2024			USD 275.000	RegS 7.50% 11/12/2020 Perusahaan Penerbit SBSN	121,788	0.03
	(traded in Greece)	1,263,015	0.32		Indonesia III RegS 4.45%	0=0.00	
EUR 25,000	Hellenic Republic Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.375% 15/2/2025	26,752	0.01	IDR 2.000 000 000	20/2/2029 Wijaya Karya Persero Tbk PT	256,381	0.06
	. 1090 11111 0.010/0 10/2/2020	20,102	0.01	.5.1 2,000,000	RegS 7.70% 31/1/2021	121,927	0.03
						8,226,315	2.04

 $<sup>\</sup>ddagger$  A portion of these securities were pledged or given in guarantee, see Supplementary Information for further details.

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anot			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
HSD 360 000	Ireland			HED 300 000	Japan			
USD 360,000	AIB Group Plc '144A' FRN 10/4/2025	326,915	0.08	USD 200,000	Asahi Mutual Life Insurance Co RegS FRN (Perpetual)	183,116	0.04	
GBP 1,100,000	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'A' RegS FRN 17/5/2028	1,235,089	0.30	JPY 10,000,000	Iwatani Corp RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond) 22/10/2020			
GBP 100,000	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'B' RegS FRN 17/5/2028	112,326	0.03	USD 20,000	(Zero Coupon) Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	83,910	0.02	
GBP 100,000	BAMS CMBS 2018-1 DAC 'C' RegS FRN 17/5/2028	112,646	0.03	USD 70,000	3.535% 26/7/2021 Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	18,254	0.00	
USD 250,000			0.05	USD 200,000	3.218% 7/3/2022 Mizuho Financial Group Inc FRN	63,670	0.02	
SEK 1,230,000	Bluestep Mortgage Securities No 4	215,321			11/9/2024	186,586	0.05	
USD 125,000	DAC 'B' RegS FRN 10/8/2066 Shire Acquisitions Investments	116,178	0.03	USD 80,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc 2.846% 11/1/2022	72,101	0.02	
EUR 295,000	Ireland DAC 2.40% 23/9/2021 Taurus '2019-1 FR' DAC RegS	110,797	0.03	EUR 1,075,000	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd RegS FRN 21/11/2022	1,094,748	0.27	
FUR 65 796	FRN 2/2/2031 Taurus Dac '2016-DE2 C' RegS	294,970	0.07	JPY 100,000,000	Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond)			
EUR 58,989	FRN 3/1/2027 Taurus Dac '2016-DE2 D' RegS	66,416	0.02		3/12/2020 (Zero Coupon)	816,514	0.20	
	FRN 3/1/2027	59,756	0.01		-	2,518,899	0.62	
GBP 1,686,956	Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 A' RegS FRN 17/11/2027	1,890,423	0.47	GBP 455,000	Jersey Glencore Finance Europe Ltd RegS			
GBP 99,233	Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 B' RegS FRN 17/11/2027	111,349	0.03	GBI 400,000	3.125% 26/3/2026	519,313	0.13	
GBP 102,209	Taurus Dac '2017-UK2 C' RegS FRN 17/11/2027	115,007	0.03		-	519,313	0.13	
	_	4,767,193	1.18	EUR 750,000	Luxembourg Allergan Funding SCS FRN			
					15/11/2020	749,228	0.19	
EUR 100,000	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS 4.125% 4/5/2026	106,991	0.03	USD 212,000	Allergan Funding SCS 3.45% 15/3/2022	190,967	0.05	
EUR 100,000	Assicurazioni Generali SpA RegS			GBP 352,801	Compartment Driver UK Five 'B' RegS FRN 25/7/2025	397,978	0.10	
GBP 600,000		123,903 678,611	0.03 0.17	GBP 1,403,155	Compartment Driver UK Four 'B' RegS FRN 25/3/2025	1,588,435	0.39	
GBP 109,000 USD 1,125,000	Enel SpA RegS 5.75% 22/6/2037 Eni SpA '144A' 4.00% 12/9/2023	157,584 1,037,201	0.04 0.26	GBP 3,294,439	Compartment Driver UK Six 'A' RegS FRN 25/2/2026	3,718,891	0.92	
USD 100,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA '144A' 6.50% 24/2/2021	93,561	0.02	EUR 100,000	Medtronic Global Holdings SCA	, ,		
EUR 300,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	305,250	0.08	EUR 130,000	1.125% 7/3/2027 Medtronic Global Holdings SCA	102,768	0.02	
EUR 600,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	646,092	0.16	EUR 110,000	1.625% 7/3/2031 Medtronic Global Holdings SCA	136,622	0.03	
EUR 6,511,416	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro			USD 200,000	2.25% 7/3/2039 Puma International Financing SA	120,728	0.03	
EUR 959,632	RegS '144A' 1.30% 15/5/2028 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	6,234,421	1.55	USD 200,000	'144A' 5.00% 24/1/2026 Rumo Luxembourg Sarl '144A'	155,725	0.04	
EUR 1,100,000	RegS '144A' 1.25% 15/9/2032 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	868,621	0.22		5.875% 18/1/2025	184,725	0.05	
EUR 660,000	RegS '144A' 2.70% 1/3/2047 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	989,483	0.24	EUR 200,000	Swiss Re Finance Luxembourg RegS FRN 30/4/2050	204,726	0.05	
EUR 700,000	RegS '144A' 3.45% 1/3/2048 Sunrise SPV 40 Srl '2018-1 A'	669,352	0.17		_	7,550,793	1.87	
	RegS FRN 27/7/2042	699,890	0.17	1160 300 000	Mauritius			
EUR 480,000	Sunrise SPV Z70 Srl '2019-1 A' RegS FRN 27/5/2044	480,674	0.12	USD 200,000	UPL Corp Ltd RegS 4.50% 8/3/2028	180,421	0.04	
EUR 98,539	Taurus '2018-IT1 A' SRL FRN 18/5/2030	97,265	0.02		_	180,421	0.04	
GBP 450,000	Telecom Italia SpA 5.875% 19/5/2023	536,825	0.13	1100 400 000	Mexico			
USD 350,000	UniCredit SpA '144A' 6.572% 14/1/2022	327,379	0.08	USD 400,000	Axtel SAB de CV '144A' 6.375% 14/11/2024	360,841	0.09	
EUR 250,000	UniCredit SpA RegS 6.95%			USD 200,000	Cydsa SAB de CV '144A' 6.25% 4/10/2027	177,578	0.04	
EUR 460,000	31/10/2022 UniCredit SpA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	287,325 459,825	0.07 0.11	USD 200,000	Grupo KUO SAB de CV '144A' 5.75% 7/7/2027	175,852	0.04	
	_	14,800,253	3.67	MXN 20,000,000	Mexican Bonos 6.50% 10/6/2021	889,148	0.22	

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				urities and Money Market Instrumer change Listing or Dealt in on Anoth		
Ualdina	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets
Holding	Description	EUK	Assets	Holding	Description	EUK	ASSEIS
MXN 33,407,000	Mexico continued  Mexican Bonos 7.50% 3/6/2027	1,484,684	0.37	USD 1,715,000	Netherlands continued Teva Pharmaceutical Finance		
MXN 4,273,000 MXN 3,000,000	Mexican Bonos 7.75% 23/11/2034 Mexican Bonos 10.00%	187,405	0.05		Netherlands III BV 2.20% 21/7/2021	1,400,541	0.35
USD 70,000	20/11/2036 Petroleos Mexicanos 6.00%	158,578	0.04	GBP 500,000	Volkswagen International Finance NV RegS 3.375% 16/11/2026	582,679	0.14
USD 142,000	5/3/2020 Petroleos Mexicanos 6.375%	64,065	0.02	EUR 200,000	Volkswagen International Finance NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	197,748	0.05
USD 121,000	4/2/2021 Petroleos Mexicanos 6.875%	132,412	0.03		-	18,876,890	4.68
USD 115,000	4/8/2026 Petroleos Mexicanos 5.35%	112,450	0.03	NON 47 070 000	Nigeria		
USD 147,000	12/2/2028 Petroleos Mexicanos 5.625%	95,434	0.02	NGN 17,270,000	Nigeria Government Bond 13.98% 23/2/2028	42,205	0.01
	23/1/2046	107,127	0.03	NGN 4,935,000	Nigeria Government International Bond RegS 3/10/2019		
USD 105,000	Petroleos Mexicanos 6.75% 21/9/2047	85,347	0.02		(Zero Coupon)	11,793	0.00
	_	4,030,921	1.00		-	53,998	0.01
EUR 1,200,000	Netherlands ABN Amro Bank NV RegS FRN			USD 200,000	<b>Peru</b> Orazul Energy Egenor S en C por A		
EUR 500,000	30/6/2025 ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS FRN	1,232,076	0.30		'144A' 5.625% 28/4/2027 _	178,885 178.885	0.04
	(Perpetual)	488,265	0.12		- Dhilinnings	170,000	0.01
EUR 800,000	Bayer Capital Corp BV RegS FRN 26/6/2022	795,304	0.20	PHP 35,000,000	Philippines Philippine Government International		
GBP 1,900,000	BNG Bank NV RegS 1.00% 17/6/2022	2,144,852	0.53		Bond 6.25% 14/1/2036	676,682 676,682	0.17
USD 1,820,000	Cooperatieve Centrale Raiffeisen- Boerenleenbank BA/Netherlands					070,002	0.17
EUR 200,000	'144A' FRN (Perpetual) Cooperatieve Rabobank UA RegS	1,645,316	0.41	EUR 300,000	Portugal EDP - Energias de Portugal SA RegS FRN 30/4/2079	315,007	0.08
GBP 300,000	FRN (Perpetual)  Deutsche Telekom International	206,648	0.05	EUR 443,020	TAGUS - Sociedade de Titularizacao de Creditos SA Via Volta IV RegS	313,007	0.00
GBP 950,000	Finance BV 7.625% 15/6/2030 E.ON International Finance BV	506,799	0.13	EUD 040 000	2.423% 12/2/2021	450,704	0.11
GBP 540,000	RegS 6.00% 30/10/2019 Enel Finance International NV	1,092,154	0.27	EUR 342,089	Volta Electricity Receivables 0.85% 12/2/2022	343,501	0.08
	RegS 5.625% 14/8/2024	707,984	0.17		-	1,109,212	0.27
USD 200,000	Equate Petrochemical BV RegS 4.25% 3/11/2026	183,772	0.05		Qatar		
EUR 400,000	Iberdrola International BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	419,528	0.10	USD 200,000	Qatar Government International Bond RegS 5.103% 23/4/2048	205,556	0.05
GBP 300,000	ING Groep NV RegS 3.00% 18/2/2026	349,176	0.09		-	205,556	0.05
USD 400,000	ING Groep NV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	359,299	0.09		Russia		
GBP 629,000	innogy Finance BV RegS 6.25% 3/6/2030	952,508	0.24	RUB 68,775,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.40% 17/7/2024	937,969	0.23
USD 200,000	NXP BV Via NXP Funding LLC '144A' 4.125% 1/6/2021	182,444	0.04	RUB 26,100,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 7.05% 19/1/2028	343,616	0.09
USD 74,000	Petrobras Global Finance BV 8.75% 23/5/2026	80,012	0.02	RUB 41,494,000	Russian Federal Bond - OFZ 8.50%		
USD 194,000	Petrobras Global Finance BV 7.25% 17/3/2044	183,964	0.05		17/9/2031	600,598 1,882,183	0.15
EUR 300,000	Repsol International Finance BV				Saudi Arabia		
EUR 700,000	RegS FRN (Perpetual) Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN	313,686	0.08	USD 445,000	Saudi Arabian Oil Co '144A' 3.50%	205.040	0.40
EUR 750,000	(Perpetual) Teva Pharmaceutical Finance	723,313	0.18	USD 530,000	16/4/2029 Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 3.50%	395,049	0.10
	Netherlands II BV RegS 0.375% 25/7/2020	728,794	0.18	USD 355,000	16/4/2029 Saudi Arabian Oil Co RegS 4.25%	470,507	0.12
USD 3,800,000	Teva Pharmaceutical Finance Netherlands III BV 1.70%	-,		USD 200,000	16/4/2039 Saudi Government International	313,710	0.08
	19/7/2019	3,400,028	0.84	222 200,000	Bond RegS 4.50% 26/10/2046	177,622	0.04
					_	1,356,888	0.34

		Market	% of			Market	%
Holding	Description	Value EUR	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value EUR	N Asse
	Singapore				Switzerland		
USD 200,000	Alam Synergy Pte Ltd RegS			USD 325,000	Credit Suisse Group AG '144A' FRN		
JSD 200,000	6.625% 24/4/2022 Global Prime Capital Pte Ltd RegS	168,539	0.04	USD 200,000	(Perpetual) Credit Suisse Group AG RegS FRN	303,095	0
	7.25% 26/4/2021	184,613	0.05		(Perpetual)	190,470	0
JSD 200,000	JGC Ventures Pte Ltd RegS 10.75% 30/8/2021	190,932	0.05	USD 300,000	Credit Suisse Group AG RegS FRN (Perpetual)	279,610	0
JSD 200,000	Jubilant Pharma Ltd/SG RegS			EUR 800,000	UBS AG RegS FRN 12/2/2026	851,208	C
JSD 200,000	6.00% 5/3/2024 Medco Straits Services Pte Ltd	181,028	0.04	USD 300,000	UBS Group AG RegS FRN (Perpetual)	272,445	C
	RegS 8.50% 17/8/2022	190,146	0.05	USD 200,000	UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG '144A' 3.00% 15/4/2021	180,030	,
JSD 200,000	United Overseas Bank Ltd RegS FRN (Perpetual)	175,080	0.04		144A 3.00% 13/4/2021	2,076,858	
	_	1,090,338	0.27		_	2,070,000	
	South Africa			USD 200,000	<b>Turkey</b> Turkey Government International		
JSD 200,000	Eskom Holdings SOC Ltd '144A'			002 200,000	Bond 7.625% 26/4/2029	175,427	0
R 4,469,000	6.75% 6/8/2023 Republic of South Africa Government	184,165	0.05		_	175,427	C
	Bond 9.00% 31/1/2040	253,716	0.06		United Arab Emirates		
AR 4,401,000	Republic of South Africa Government Bond 8.75% 31/1/2044	242,424	0.06	USD 200,000	Emirates NBD PJSC RegS FRN		_
R 15,978,000					(Perpetual)	184,786 184,786	
	Bond 8.75% 28/2/2048	879,785	0.22		_	104,700	
	_	1,560,090	0.39	CDD 00 000	United Kingdom	110.000	,
	South Korea			GBP 80,000 GBP 200,000	Aviva Plc FRN 20/5/2058 Aviva Plc RegS FRN 14/11/2036	110,666 253,030	(
400,000,000	Kakao Corp RegS (Contingent Convertible Bond) 11/5/2021			GBP 1,077,437	Azure Finance No 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 30/6/2027	1 210 657	(
	(Zero Coupon)	325,619	0.08	GBP 1,360,000	Azure Finance Plc 'B' RegS FRN	1,218,657	(
JSD 200,000	KDB Life Insurance Co Ltd RegS FRN 21/5/2048	173,937	0.04	GBP 550,000	30/6/2027 Azure Finance Plc 'C' RegS FRN	1,544,258	C
JSD 200,000	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd				30/6/2027	624,018	C
	RegS FRN (Perpetual)	187,994	0.05	GBP 500,000	Barclays Bank Plc RegS 10.00% 21/5/2021	649,110	C
	-	687,550	0.17	GBP 673,000	Barclays Plc 3.25% 17/1/2033	723,854	C
	Spain			EUR 900,000 GBP 385,000	Barclays Plc RegS FRN 11/11/2025 Barclays Plc RegS 3.00% 8/5/2026	907,776 433,618	0
GBP 700,000	Abertis Infraestructuras RegS 3.375% 27/11/2026	797,617	0.20	EUR 800,000	BAT International Finance Plc RegS	,	
JR 1,500,000	Amadeus IT Group SA RegS FRN			GBP 1,205,000	3.625% 9/11/2021 BAT International Finance Plc RegS	866,024	C
EUR 400,000	18/3/2022 Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria	1,501,695	0.37		4.00% 4/9/2026	1,473,847	C
	RegS FRN (Perpetual)	398,480	0.10	GBP 340,000	BAT International Finance Plc RegS 6.00% 24/11/2034	494,077	C
EUR 200,000	Banco de Sabadell SA RegS 5.625% 6/5/2026	216,780	0.05	GBP 906,672	Bavarian Sky UK 1 Plc 'A' FRN		
EUR 200,000	Banco de Sabadell SA RegS FRN			GBP 692,375	20/11/2025 Brass NO 7 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	1,022,956	C
EUR 100,000	(Perpetual) Bankia SA RegS FRN 15/2/2029	189,536 102,074	0.05 0.03	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	16/10/2059	782,033	C
EUR 100,000	CaixaBank SA RegS FRN 17/4/2030	96,522	0.02	GBP 1,225,000	British Telecommunications Plc RegS 5.75% 7/12/2028*	1,740,318	C
EUR 200,000	CaixaBank SA RegS FRN	90,322		GBP 205,000	British Telecommunications Plc RegS 3.125% 21/11/2031	235,719	C
EUR 100,000	31/12/2099 SRF Fondo de Titulizacion	208,262	0.05	GBP 400,000	Bumper 8 UK Finance Plc 'B' RegS		
-01\ 100,000	'2017-1 B' RegS FRN			GBP 248,000	FRN 20/11/2027 BUPA Finance Plc RegS 5.00%	451,925	(
	26/4/2063	100,075	0.02		8/12/2026	308,860	C
	_	3,611,041	0.90	GBP 245,000	Centrica Plc RegS 4.375% 13/3/2029	318,321	C
	Sri Lanka			GBP 335,000	Centrica Plc RegS FRN 10/4/2075	377,941	C
JSD 200,000	Sri Lanka Government International Bond RegS 7.85% 14/3/2029	179,651	0.04	EUR 325,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	326,118	C
		179,651	0.04	EUR 225,000	Channel Link Enterprises Finance		
	_	5,551		GBP 175,000	Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050 Channel Link Enterprises Finance	233,086	C
3P 1,073,000	Supranational Council Of Europe Development				Plc RegS FRN 30/6/2050	201,656	C
. 1,070,000	Bank RegS 0.625% 15/6/2022	1,200,756	0.30	GBP 1,614,573	Charter Mortgage Funding Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2054	1,822,106	0
	<del>-</del>	1,200,756	0.30			.,5,100	

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
	United Kingdom continued				United Kingdom continued		
GBP 4,964,000	Delamare Cards MTN Issuer Plc '2017-1 A1' RegS FRN			GBP 288,000	Motor Plc '2016-1 C' 3.75% 25/11/2025	330,682	0.08
GBP 351,000	19/10/2022 Dignity Finance Plc RegS 3.546%	5,596,498	1.39	USD 650,000	NatWest Markets Plc '144A' 3.625% 29/9/2022	588,466	0.15
GBP 238,995	31/12/2034	423,015	0.10	GBP 165,000	Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 B' RegS FRN 15/7/2025	186,430	0.05
	Plc 'A' RegS FRN 25/3/2028	270,585	0.07	GBP 100,000	Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 C'		
GBP 2,877,000	8/3/2024	3,247,774	0.81	GBP 100,000	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newday Funding Plc '2017-1 D'	113,139	0.03
GBP 2,831,736	Elvet Mortgages Plc '2018-1 A' RegS FRN 22/10/2058	3,198,380	0.79	EUR 34,308	RegS FRN 15/7/2025 Newgate Funding Plc '2006-1 BB'	113,632	0.03
GBP 708,000	FCE Bank Plc RegS 2.727% 3/6/2022*	800,290	0.20	GBP 400,000	RegS FRN 1/12/2050 NGG Finance Plc RegS FRN	31,589	0.01
GBP 1,418,774	Feldspar Plc '2016-1 A' RegS FRN 15/9/2045	1,604,437	0.40	GBP 1,436,553	18/6/2073 Oat Hill No 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	477,740	0.12
GBP 302,602	Finsbury Square Plc '2016-2 A'				25/2/2046	1,618,747	0.40
GBP 764,174	RegS FRN 16/8/2058 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 A'	341,884	0.08		Paragon Mortgages No 10 Plc '10X A2B' RegS FRN 15/6/2041	1,247,147	0.31
GBP 700,984	RegS FRN 12/3/2059 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 B'	862,715	0.21	EUR 38,150	Paragon Mortgages No 11 Plc '11X BB' RegS FRN 15/10/2041	35,627	0.01
GBP 99,998	RegS FRN 12/3/2059 Finsbury Square Plc '2017-1 C'	792,816	0.20	EUR 46,041	Paragon Mortgages No 12 Plc '12X B1B' RegS FRN 15/11/2038	42,744	0.01
GBP 2,638,279	RegS FRN 12/3/2059	113,301	0.03	USD 149,865	Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '13X A2C' RegS FRN 15/1/2039	126,808	0.03
	RegS FRN 12/9/2065	2,976,016	0.74	EUR 144,868	Paragon Mortgages No 13 Plc '13X B1B' RegS FRN 15/1/2039	134,087	0.03
GBP 1,565,548	Finsbury Square Plc '2018-2 A' RegS FRN 12/9/2068	1,773,252	0.44	EUR 300,000	Paragon Mortgages No 14 Plc '14X		
GBP 1,104,085	Friary No 4 Plc 'A' RegS FRN 21/1/2050	1,241,393	0.31	GBP 165,888	BB' RegS FRN 15/9/2039 Paragon Mortgages No 23 Plc 'A2'	260,420	0.06
GBP 402,000	Globaldrive Auto Receivables UK Plc '2017-A B' RegS FRN 20/6/2025	453,229	0.11	GBP 66,517	RegS FRN 15/1/2043 Paragon Mortgages No 24 Plc 'A2'	187,526	0.05
GBP 165,000		186,059	0.05	GBP 400,000	RegS FRN 15/7/2043 Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'A'	75,319	0.02
GBP 2,700,000	Gosforth Funding Plc '2017-1X A2'			GBP 100,000	RegS FRN 15/5/2050 Paragon Mortgages No 25 Plc 'B'	446,727	0.11
USD 162,224		3,038,094	0.75		RegS FRN 15/5/2050 PCL Funding II Plc '2017-1 A' RegS	110,611	0.03
GBP 190,000	'144A' FRN 25/8/2060 Great Hall Mortgages No 1 Plc	145,382	0.04	GBP 348,000	FRN 15/6/2022	1,375,995	0.34
	'2007-2X BA' RegS FRN 18/6/2039	194,026	0.05		PCL Funding II Plc '2017-1 B' RegS FRN 15/6/2022	392,454	0.10
GBP 526,162	Greene King Finance Plc RegS FRN 15/12/2033	595,972	0.15		PCL Funding II Plc '2017-1 C' RegS FRN 15/6/2022	288,028	0.07
GBP 220,208	Greene King Finance Plc RegS			GBP 425,000	Prs Finance Plc RegS 1.75% 24/11/2026	495,469	0.12
GBP 214,000	4.064% 15/3/2035 Holmes Master Issuer Plc '2018-1X	268,884	0.07	GBP 300,000	Prs Finance Plc RegS 2.00% 23/1/2029	353,833	0.09
USD 1,000,000	A3' RegS FRN 15/10/2054 HSBC Holdings Plc 3.40%	239,867	0.06	GBP 190,000	Prudential Plc FRN 20/10/2051	226,943	0.06
1,000,000	8/3/2021	907,367	0.23	GBP 150,000	Prudential Plc RegS FRN 20/7/2055	189,733	0.05
GBP 720,000 USD 500,000	HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 27/6/2023 HSBC Holdings Plc 4.25%	813,862	0.20	GBP 110,000	Quadgas Finance Plc RegS 3.375% 17/9/2029 (traded in Germany)	125,973	0.03
	14/3/2024	463,236	0.12	GBP 200,000	Quadgas Finance Plc RegS 3.375% 17/9/2029 (traded in United		
GBP 640,000 GBP 125,000	HSBC Holdings Plc FRN 22/7/2028	734,297	0.18		Kingdom)	229,043	0.06
GBP 125,000	HSBC Holdings Plc RegS FRN 13/11/2026	138,581	0.03	GBP 295,000	Residential Mortgage Securities 29 Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/12/2046	333,682	0.08
EUR 200,000	Imperial Brands Finance Plc RegS 2.125% 12/2/2027	204,634	0.05	GBP 100,000	Residential Mortgage Securities 29		
GBP 1,762,697		1,977,411	0.49	GBP 220,000	Plc 'C' RegS FRN 20/12/2046 Residential Mortgage Securities 30	113,102	0.03
GBP 650,000	Lanark Master Issuer Plc '2019-1X			GBP 1,732,499	Plc 'B' RegS FRN 20/3/2050 Residential Mortgage Securities 31	248,070	0.06
GBP 1,065,000		737,105	0.18	GBP 384,403	Plc 'A' RegS FRN 20/9/2065 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X A1' RegS	1,965,627	0.49
GBP 270,000	7/12/2028 Legal & General Group Plc RegS	1,557,026	0.39	GBP 1,665,000	FRN 20/8/2056 Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X B1' RegS	433,562	0.11
GBP 333,658	FRN 14/11/2048 Malt Hill No 2 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	323,207	0.08		FRN 20/8/2056	1,873,541	0.46
	27/11/2055	375,940	0.09	GBP 616,000	Ripon Mortgages Plc '1X C1' RegS FRN 20/8/2056	694,006	0.17
GBP 405,000	Mitchells & Butlers Finance Plc RegS FRN 15/9/2034	344,849	0.09	GBP 1,361,608	RMAC Securities No 1 Plc '2006- NS4X A3A' RegS FRN 12/6/2044	1,457,159	0.36

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

Note   Color	48,756 58,308 560,542 629,801 441,413 282,886 262,248	% of Net Assets  0.01 0.01 0.14 0.16 0.11 0.07
GBP 833,756 RMAC Securities No 2 PIc '2018-2 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 940,724 0.23 USD 65,000 Air Lease Corp 2.625% 1/7/2022 Allergan Finance LLC 3.25% 1/10/2022 RegS FRN 12/6/2046 152,091 0.04 USD 65,000 Altra Group Inc 4.80% 14/2/2029 USD 65,000 Altra Group Inc 4.80% 14/2/2029 USD 698,617 American Airlines '2015-2B' Pass Through Trust 4.40% 22/9/2023 EST Through Trust 4.40% 22/9/2023 USD 471,505 American Airlines '2016-1B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 USD 311,600 Altra Group Inc 4.80% 14/2/2029 USD 698,617 American Airlines '2016-1B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 1.44A' 4.375% 15/6/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 1.44A' 4.375% 15/6/2024 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '	58,308 560,542 629,801 441,413 282,886 262,248	0.01 0.14 0.16 0.11 0.07
GBP 833,756 RMAC Securities No 2 PIc '2018-2 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 940,724 0.23 USD 65,000 Air Lease Corp 2.625% 1/7/2022 Allergan Finance LLC 3.25% 1/10/2022 RegS FRN 12/6/2046 152,091 0.04 USD 600,000 Altria Group Inc 4.80% 14/2/2029 USD 698,617 American Airlines '2015-2B' Pass Through Trust 4.40% 22/9/2023 (GBP 360,000 Santander UK Group Holdings PIc 3.125% 8/1/2021 67,385 0.02 USD 471,505 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust 4.40% 22/9/2023 (GBP 340,000 Silverstone Master Issuer PIc '2019-1X 2A' RegS FRN 2/1//2070 384,981 0.10 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust '144A' 4.375% 15/6/2024 USD 311,600 American Airlines '2016-2B' Pass Through Trust '144A' 4.375% 15/6/2024 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 12,667,570 0.51 USD 1,422,577 Ame	58,308 560,542 629,801 441,413 282,886 262,248	0.01 0.14 0.16 0.11 0.07
Carrier Color	560,542 629,801 441,413 282,886 262,248	0.14 0.16 0.11 0.07
USD 75,000 Santander UK Group Holdings Plc 3.125% 8/1/2021 67,385 0.02 USD 698,617 American Airlines '2015-2B' Pass Through Trust 4.40% 22/9/2023 68 USD 471,505 American Airlines '2016-1B' Pass Through Trust 5.25% 15/1/2024 48 USD 311,600 USD 311	629,801 441,413 282,886 262,248	0.16 0.11 0.07
GBP 360,000 Santander UK Group Holdings Plc RegS FRN 8/5/2026 411,078 0.10  GBP 340,000 Silverstone Master Issuer Plc '2019- 1X 2A' RegS FRN 21/1/2070 384,981 0.10  EUR 2,000,000 Sky Ltd RegS 1.50% 15/9/2021 2,067,570 0.51  GBP 298,000 Spirit Issuer Plc RegS FRN 28/12/2031 334,592 0.08  GBP 791,283 Stanlington No 1 Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 894,089 0.22  GBP 687,692 Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS 5.744% 13/4/2040 940,820 0.23  GBP 195,276 Tesco Property Finance 4 Plc RegS 5.801% 13/10/2040 269,926 0.07  GBP 600,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18  GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS FRN 12/10/2025 125/12/20	441,413 282,886 262,248	0.11
RegS FRN 8/5/2026 411,078 0.10  GBP 340,000 Silverstone Master Issuer Plc '2019- 1X 2A' RegS FRN 21/1/2070 384,981 0.10  EUR 2,000,000 Sky Ltd RegS 1.50% 15/9/2021 2,067,570 0.51  GBP 298,000 Spirit Issuer Plc RegS FRN 28/12/2031 334,592 0.08  GBP 791,283 Stanlington No 1 Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 894,089 0.22  GBP 687,692 Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS 5.744% 13/4/2040 940,820 0.23  GBP 195,276 Tesco Property Finance 4 Plc RegS 5.801% 13/10/2040 269,926 0.07  GBP 600,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc  RGS FRN 12/6/2025 745,083 0.18  GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc  RGS FRN 12/6/2025 141,072  American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 1,22  USD 1,422,577 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 1,22  USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 10/2025 1,22  USD 30,000 American Express Co 2.50% 1/8/2022  USD 140,000 American Express Credit Account Master Trust '2018-5 A' FRN 15/12/2025 1	282,886 262,248	0.07
TX 2A' RegS FRN 21/1/2070   384,981   0.10   Through Trust '144A' 4.375%   15/6/2024   2.067,570   0.51   USD 1,422,577   American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass   Through Trust 3.75%   15/10/2025   1.2   USD 125,845   American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass   Through Trust 3.70%   15/10/2025   1.2   USD 195,276   Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS   5.744% 13/4/2040   940,820   0.23   USD 30,000   American Express Co 2.50%   18/2022   USD 140,000   Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc   USD 140,000   Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc   USD 140,000   Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc   USD 15/12/2025   15/12/	262,248	
GBP 298,000 Spirit Issuer PIc RegS FRN 28/12/2031 334,592 0.08 GBP 791,283 Stanlington No 1 PIc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046 894,089 0.22 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2016-3B' Pass Through Trust 3.75% 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 125,845 American Airlines '2017-2B' Pass Through Trust 3.70% 15/ 15/10/2025 1,2 USD 30,000 American Express Co 2.50% 1/8/2022 USD 30,000 American Express Co 2.50% 1/8/2022 USD 140,000 American Express Credit Account Master Trust '2018-5 A' FRN GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc 15/12/2025 1,2 USD 140,000 American Express Credit Account Master Trust '2018-5 A' FRN 15/12/2025	262,248	
Stanlington No 1 Plc '2017-1 A' RegS FRN 12/6/2046		0.31
GBP 687,692   Tesco Property Finance 3 Plc RegS   5.744% 13/4/2040   940,820   0.23   10/2025	144 500	
GBP 195,276 Tesco Property Finance 4 Plc RegS 5.801% 13/10/2040 269,926 0.07  GBP 600,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18  GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18  GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18	111 500	
5.801% 13/10/2040 269,926 0.07  GBP 600,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18  GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc	111,532	0.03
RegS 4.00% 19/6/2025 745,083 0.18 Master Trust '2018-5 A' FRN GBP 504,000 Thames Water Utilities Finance Plc 15/12/2025 1	26,747	0.01
RegS 2.625% 24/1/2032 562,482 0.14 USD 135,000 American Express Credit Account	125,105	0.03
GBP 813,843 Tolkien Funding Sukuk No 1 Plc 'A' Master Trust '2018-8 A' 3.18% RegS FRN 20/7/2052 918,104 0.23 15/4/2024 1	123,433	0.03
GBP 904,804 Towd Point Mortgage Funding USD 5,000 American Municipal Power Inc 'B' Auburn 11 Plc '2017-A11X A1' (6.449% 15/2/2044	6,258	0.00
RegS FRN 20/5/2045 1,022,166 0.25 USD 700,000 American Tower Corp 4.40%		
RegS FRN 20/3/2056 460,183 0.11 USD 15,149 AmeriCredit Automobile Receivables	661,879	0.16
GBP 1,025,000 Turbo Finance 7 Plc 'B' FRN Trust '2017-1 A3' 1.87% 20/6/2023 1,160,763 0.29 18/8/2021	13,548	0.00
GBP 1,009,622 Turbo Finance 8 Plc 'A' RegS FRN USD 1,000,000 Anadarko Petroleum Corp 20/2/2026 1,141,719 0.28 10/10/2036 (Zero Coupon)	424,916	0.11
GBP 205,000 Twin Bridges 2018-1 Plc 'B' RegS USD 26,000 Andeavor Logistics LP Via Tesoro Logistics Finance Corp 6.25%	,	0
GBP 1,634,902 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 A' FRN 15/10/2022	23,941	0.01
12/9/2050 1,845,339 0.46 USD 30,000 Andeavor Logistics LP Via Tesoro GBP 452,000 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 C' RegS Logistics Finance Corp 3.50%		
FRN 12/9/2050 511,029 0.13 1/12/2022  GBP 369,000 Twin Bridges Plc '2018-1 D' RegS USD 45,000 Anheuser-Busch InBev Finance Inc	27,346	0.01
FRN 12/9/2050 418,402 0.10 3.30% 1/2/2023 GBP 504,320 Unique Pub Finance Co Plc/The USD 20,000 Anthem Inc 3.125% 15/5/2022	41,057 18,096	0.01 0.00
RegS 6.542% 30/3/2021 598,821 0.15 USD 8,000 Apache Corp 3.625% 1/2/2021	7,265	0.00
8/12/2117 435,505 0.11 USD 700,000 Ares Capital Corp 3.50%	28,904	0.01
RegS 8.00% 23/4/2023 526,063 0.13 USD 700,000 Ares Capital Corp 4.25% 1/3/2025	623,453 630,482	0.15 0.16
GBP 500,000 Warwick Finance Residential USD 6,000,000 AT&T Inc '144A' 27/11/2022  Mortgages No One Plc 'B' RegS (Zero Coupon) 4,6	867,199	1.21
FRN 21/9/2049 565,654 0.14 USD 95,000 AT&T Inc 3.60% 17/2/2023 USD 50,000 Aviation Capital Group LLC '144A'	87,240	0.02
Mortgages No Two Plc 'B' RegS 2.875% 20/1/2022	44,776	0.01
GBP 300,000 Warwick Finance Residential 3.10% 15/12/2023	54,655	0.01
Mortgages No Two Plc 'C' RegS USD 45,000 Baker Hughes a GE Co LLC Via FRN 21/9/2049 339,769 0.08 Baker Hughes Co-Obligor Inc		
GBP 135,000 Wellcome Trust Ltd/The RegS 2.773% 15/12/2022 2.517% 7/2/2118 155,601 0.04 USD 240,000 Bank of America Corp FRN	40,474	0.01
	214,019	0.05
89,872,930 22.30 USD 70,000 Bank of America Corp 3.30%	80,184	0.02
United States 11/1/2023	63,819	0.02
USD 100,000 280 Park Avenue Mortgage Trust USD 60,000 BAT Capital Corp 2.764% 15/8/2022	53,281	0.01
15/9/2034 89,703 0.02 USD 500,000 Baxter international inc 2.60%	437,135	0.11
USD 110,000 AbbVie Inc 3.375% 14/11/2021 99,896 0.02 USD 35,000 AbbVie Inc 2.90% 6/11/2022 31,434 0.01 USD 30,000 Bay Area Toll Authority 'S1' 7.043%	43,180	0.01

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anotl				urities and Money Market Instrumen change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United States continued				United States continued		
USD 135,000	Baylor Scott & White Holdings 4.185% 15/11/2045	132,182	0.03	USD 110,000			
USD 150,000	BMW Floorplan Master Owner Trust '144A' FRN 15/5/2023	134,502	0.03		Operating Capital 3.579% 23/7/2020	99,373	0.02
USD 500,000	Boston Scientific Corp 3.85% 21/6/2019	447,355	0.11	USD 870,000		55,5.5	0.02
USD 500,000		469,864	0.12		Operating Capital 4.464% 23/7/2022	808,954	0.20
USD 15,000		14,069	0.00	USD 300,000		000,334	0.20
USD 150,000	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co '144A'				Operating Capital 3.75%	262 526	0.07
USD 1,400,000		134,851	0.03	USD 140,000		263,536	0.07
USD 30,663		1,262,566	0.31	USD 145,000	FRN 17/4/2023 Chase Issuance Trust 'A4' 1.84%	125,580	0.03
	Through Trust '144A' 5.625% 20/6/2020	27,861	0.01	USD 300,000		129,181	0.03
USD 16,000	Cayman Finance Ltd 3.00%			USD 375,000	15/7/2022 Cheniere Energy Partners LP '144A'	265,976	0.07
USD 1,675,000		14,246	0.00	USD 220,000	5.625% 1/10/2026 Chesapeake Bay Bridge & Tunnel	341,108	0.08
	Cayman Finance Ltd 3.625% 15/1/2024	1,485,999	0.37	USD 25,000	District 5.00% 1/7/2041 Chesapeake Bay Bridge & Tunnel	231,074	0.06
USD 495,000	Broadcom Corp Via Broadcom Cayman Finance Ltd 3.125%			USD 60,000	District 5.00% 1/7/2051 Cigna Corp '144A' 3.40%	25,283	0.01
USD 85,000	15/1/2025	422,690	0.10		17/9/2021 Citibank Credit Card Issuance Trust	54,516	0.01
USD 380,000	15/4/2021 Buckeye Partners LP 3.95%	76,263	0.02	USD 90,865	'2018-A3 A3' 3.29% 23/5/2025 Citigroup Commercial Mortgage	92,977	0.02
USD 30,000	1/12/2026	314,193	80.0	002 00,000	Trust '2014-GC19 AAB' 3.552% 10/3/2047	83,614	0.02
	Financing Authority 'A-2' 5.875% 1/6/2047	25,982	0.01	USD 250,000	Citigroup Commercial Mortgage Trust '2015-SHP2 A' '144A' FRN 15/7/2027		0.02
	BX Commercial Mortgage Trust '2018-IND A' '144A' FRN 15/11/2035	72,872	0.02	USD 200,000	Citigroup Commercial Mortgage Trust '2016-P5 AAB' 2.841%	224,428	
USD 10,000	Financing Authority 5.00%	40.054	0.00	USD 85,000	10/10/2049 Citigroup Inc 2.75% 25/4/2022	180,911 76,140	0.04 0.02
USD 45,000	1/11/2047 California Health Facilities Financing	12,851	0.00	EUR 900,000	Citigroup Inc RegS 0.50% 29/1/2022	910,062	0.23
USD 290,000	Authority 'A' 5.00% 15/8/2033 California Health Facilities Financing	48,696	0.01	USD 250,000	Citizens Bank NA 2.25% 30/10/2020	222,849	0.06
USD 350,000	Authority 'A' 5.00% 15/8/2047 California Municipal Finance	299,830	0.07	USD 290,000	City of Austin TX Water & Wastewater System Revenue		
USD 350,000	Authority 'A' 5.00% 1/2/2028 California Pollution Control Financing Authority '144A' 5.00%	375,753	0.09	USD 325,000	5.00% 15/11/2043 City of Dallas TX Waterworks & Sewer System Revenue 'A'	295,165	0.07
USD 150,000	21/11/2045 California State Public Works Board	333,947	80.0	USD 10,000	5.00% 1/10/2031 City of Riverside CA Electric	345,586	0.09
USD 45,000	'G2' 8.361% 1/10/2034 Capital One Financial Corp 3.05% 9/3/2022	205,930 40,666	0.05 0.01	USD 2,725,000	Revenue 7.605% 1/10/2040 CityLine Commercial Mortgage Trust '2016-CLNE A' '144A' FRN	13,861	0.00
USD 270,000	Capital One Multi-Asset Execution			1100 805 000	10/11/2031	2,464,363	0.61
USD 140,000	Trust 2.00% 17/1/2023 Capital One Multi-Asset Execution Trust '2018-A2 A2' FRN	240,846	0.06	USD 895,000 USD 200,000	CLNS Trust '2017-IKPR E' FRN 11/6/2032 CNH Equipment Trust '2017-C A3'	806,124	0.20
USD 170,000	16/3/2026 CarMax Auto Owner Trust '2018-	125,653	0.03	USD 86,227	2.08% 15/2/2023 CNH Equipment Trust '2018-B A2'	178,331	0.04
USD 400,000	2 A3' 2.98% 17/1/2023 Celanese US Holdings LLC 3.50%	153,666	0.04	USD 215,000	2.93% 15/12/2021 Colorado Health Facilities Authority	77,394	0.02
USD 5,960,021	8/5/2024 CFCRE Commercial Mortgage Trust	361,752	0.09	USD 248,489	'A' 5.25% 1/2/2031 COMM Mortgage Trust '2012-CR2	203,723	0.05
USD 160,000	'2016-C4 XA' FRN 10/5/2058 CGBAM Commercial Mortgage Trust	484,330	0.12		ASB' 2.752% 15/8/2045 COMM Mortgage Trust '2014-	223,780	0.06
LICD 400 000	'2015-SMRT A' 2.808% 10/4/2028	143,523	0.04	USD 95,000		175,141	0.04
USD 100,000	CGDBB Commercial Mortgage Trust '2017-BIOC A' '144A' FRN 15/7/2032	89,649	0.02	USD 671,500	X3' 3.207% 10/3/2048 COMM Mortgage Trust '2015-CR23 XA' FRN 10/5/2048	86,242 22,217	0.02

	curities and Money Market Instrumer xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				urities and Money Market Instrument change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
USD 10,000	Commonwealth Financing Authority Pennsylvania Revenue 4.144%	0.000	0.00	USD 230,000	'2016-2 A3' '144A' 2.04 <sup>™</sup>	205.400	0.05
USD 170,000	1/6/2038 Connecticut State Health & Educational Facility Authority	9,620	0.00	USD 158,845	22/2/2022 Enterprise Fleet Financing LLC '2017-3 A2' '144A' 2.13%	205,169	0.05
USD 170,000	5.00% 1/7/2045 Connecticut State Health & Educational Facility Authority 'L'	166,308	0.04	USD 675,000	22/5/2023 EQM Midstream Partners LP 4.75% 15/7/2023	141,798 616,899	0.04
USD 60,012	5.00% 1/7/2045 Continental Airlines Pass Through Trust '2012-2 B' 5.50%	171,207	0.04	USD 35,000 USD 1,701	Exelon Corp 2.45% 15/4/2021 Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue Securities '2014-C02 1M1' FRN	31,154	0.01
USD 25,000	29/10/2020 Continental Resources Inc/OK 4.50%	54,407	0.01	USD 110,784	25/5/2024 Fannie Mae Connecticut Avenue	1,525	0.00
USD 297,749	15/4/2023 Core Industrial Trust '2015-TEXW A'	23,157	0.01	LICD 476 FF6	Securities '2017-CO4 2M1' FRN 25/11/2029	99,327	0.02
USD 11,384,532	'144A' 3.077% 10/2/2034 Core Industrial Trust '2015-WEST XA' '144A' FRN 10/2/2037	271,437 487,395	0.07 0.12	USD 176,556 USD 3,138 USD 951	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/2/2026 Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/5/2026 Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/1/2027	165,085 2,908 887	0.04 0.00 0.00
USD 290,000	County of Miami-Dade FL Aviation Revenue 5.00% 1/10/2040	304,354	0.08	USD 237,545 USD 96,074	Fannie Mae Pool 3.155% 1/3/2027	219,635 89,047	0.05 0.02
USD 5,000	County of Miami-Dade FL Aviation Revenue 'D' 3.354% 1/10/2029	4,644	0.00	USD 875,364 USD 152,645	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/8/2027	811,357 140,906	0.20 0.03
USD 10,000	Revenue 'D' 3.454% 1/10/2030	9,238	0.00	USD 132,869 USD 468,662	Fannie Mae Pool 3.00% 1/12/2030	119,283 426,267	0.03 0.11
USD 10,000	County of Miami-Dade FL Aviation Revenue 'D' 3.504% 1/10/2031	9,205	0.00	USD 259,725 USD 338,026	Fannie Mae Pool 3.00% 1/2/2034	232,734 306,663	0.06
USD 250,000	Cox Communications Inc '144A' 3.25% 15/12/2022 Credit Acceptance Auto Loan Trust	49,986	0.01	USD 16,739 USD 7,930 USD 9,916	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/3/2034	15,661 7,407 9,232	0.00 0.00 0.00
1105 00 000	'2018-2A A' '144A' 3.47% 17/5/2027	226,065	0.06		Fannie Mae-Aces '2013-M5 X2' FRN 25/1/2022	315,269	0.08
USD 60,000 USD 300,000	Crown Castle International Corp 2.25% 1/9/2021 CVS Health Corp 3.35% 9/3/2021	53,278 271,266	0.01 0.07		Fannie Mae-Aces '2014-M13 X2' FRN 25/8/2024 Fannie Mae-Aces '2019 -M1 A2'	767,826	0.19
USD 50,000 USD 1,340,000	CVS Health Corp 3.50% 20/7/2022  Daimler Finance North America LLC	45,522	0.01	GBP 260,000	FRN 25/9/2028 Fidelity National Information	1,418,244	0.35
USD 340,000		1,196,486	0.30	EUR 100,000	Services Inc 2.602% 21/5/2025 Fidelity National Information	298,472	0.07
USD 350,000	1/12/2041 Dallas Area Rapid Transit 'A' 5.00%	354,751	0.09	EUR 260,000	Services Inc 1.50% 21/5/2027 Fidelity National Information	101,693	0.03
USD 880,000	1/12/2046 Darden Restaurants Inc 3.85% 1/5/2027	364,045 807,191	0.09	GBP 395,000	Services Inc 2.00% 21/5/2030 Fidelity National Information Services Inc 3.36% 21/5/2031	266,653 462.108	0.07
USD 115,000	Dell International LLC Via EMC Corp '144A' 4.42% 15/6/2021	105,535	0.20	EUR 200,000	Fidelity National Information Services Inc 2.95% 21/5/2039	209,881	0.05
USD 30,000		28,550	0.01	USD 200,000	First Data Corp '144A' 5.75% 15/1/2024	184,165	0.05
USD 45,000	Delta Air Lines Inc 2.60% 4/12/2020	40,188	0.01	USD 40,000	Florida Power & Light Co FRN 6/5/2022	35,855	0.01
USD 302,947	'2015-1 B' 4.25% 30/7/2023	279,282	0.07	USD 90,000	Ford Credit Auto Owner Trust '2018- A A3' 3.03% 15/11/2022	81,321	0.02
USD 35,000	15/5/2022	31,627	0.01		Ford Credit Auto Owner Trust '2018-B A4' 3.38% 15/3/2024	257,490	0.06
USD 290,000 USD 758,000	4.75% 1/11/2024	265,414	0.07	USD 125,000	Ford Credit Floorplan Master Owner Trust '2015-5 A1' 2.42% 15/8/2022	111,746	0.03
USD 55,000	31/5/2025	705,626	0.18	USD 250,000	Ford Credit Floorplan Master Owner Trust '2017-1 A1' 2.07%	111,740	0.03
USD 10,000	3.30% 15/5/2022	49,876	0.01	USD 200.000	15/5/2022 Ford Motor Credit Co LLC 3.336%	222,824	0.06
USD 25,000	15/11/2023	9,422 23,210	0.00 0.01	GBP 655,000	18/3/2021 Ford Motor Credit Co LLC 4.535%	179,135	0.04
USD 300,000	Energizer Holdings Inc '144A' 5.50% 15/6/2025	266,165	0.07		6/3/2025 Ford Motor Credit Co LLC 4.389%	768,261	0.19
	Energy Transfer Operating LP 4.15% 1/10/2020	45,472	0.01	USD 127,182	8/1/2026 Four Times Square Trust Commercial	507,432	0.13
USD 120,000	Energy Transfer Operating LP 3.60% 1/2/2023	108,626	0.03		Mortgage Pass-Through Certificates Series 200 '2006-4TS A' '144A' 5.401% 13/12/2028	119,520	0.03

	curities and Money Market Instrume exchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				urities and Money Market Instrumen Change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United States continued				United States continued		
USD 800,000 USD 291,696	Fox Corp '144A' 4.03% 25/1/2024 Freddie Mac Gold Pool 3.00%	751,576	0.19	USD 145,668	GS Mortgage Securities Corp II '2013-KING A' '144A' 2.706%		
USD 665,000	1/8/2030 Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured	265,671	0.07	USD 200,000		130,946	0.03
	Pass Through Certificates 'A2' 2.653% 25/8/2026	598,601	0.15	USD 93,403	GC5 A4' 3.707% 10/8/2044 GS Mortgage Securities Trust '2013-	183,684	0.05
USD 2,836,000	Pass Through Certificates 'A2'	0.754.040	0.00	USD 60,000	GC16 A3' 4.244% 10/11/2046 Hartford Financial Services Group	89,745	0.02
USD 400,000	3.771% 25/12/2028 Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured Pass Through Certificates 'A2'	2,754,618	0.68	USD 800,000 USD 165,000	Inc/The 5.125% 15/4/2022 HCA Inc 5.00% 15/3/2024 Honda Auto Receivables Owner	57,335 764,748	0.01 0.19
USD 789,092	FRN 25/12/2028 Freddie Mac Multifamily Structured	389,305	0.10		Trust '2018-2 A4' 3.16% 19/8/2024	150,698	0.04
1100 440 440	Pass Through Certificates 'KW01 X1' FRN 25/1/2026	36,271	0.01	USD 65,000	Hyundai Capital America '144A' 2.55% 3/4/2020	58,049	0.01
USD 143,149	3.50% 15/6/2050	132,217	0.03	USD 500,000	Intercontinental Exchange Inc 3.75% 1/12/2025	472,275	0.12
USD 73,211	Freddie Mac REMICS '4459 BN' 3.00% 15/8/2043 Freddie Mac REMICS '4482 DH'	66,042	0.02	USD 100,000 USD 1,400,000	International Business Machines Corp 2.80% 13/5/2021 International Business Machines	90,131	0.02
USD 53,824	3.00% 15/6/2042	34,342	0.01	EUR 360,000	Corp 3.00% 15/5/2024 International Business Machines	1,262,499	0.31
,	3.00% 15/2/2044 FREMF Mortgage Trust '2015-K151	48,557	0.01	USD 410,000	Corp 0.875% 31/1/2025 International Business Machines	368,838	0.09
USD 92,482,699	X2A' '144A' FRN 25/4/2030	354,182	0.09	EUR 300,000	Corp 3.30% 15/5/2026 International Business Machines	371,711	0.09
	X2A' '144A' FRN 25/2/2048 FRESB Mortgage Trust '2019-SB60	172,956	0.04	EUR 1,160,000	Corp 1.25% 29/1/2027 International Flavors & Fragrances	310,758	0.08
USD 250,000		1,488,786	0.37	USD 10,000	Inc 0.50% 25/9/2021 Interpublic Group of Cos Inc/The	1,171,449	0.29
	'2015-NRF AFX' '144A' 3.235% 15/12/2034	224,349	0.06	USD 20,000	3.75% 1/10/2021 JP Morgan Chase & Co FRN	9,163	0.00
USD 45,000	3.20% 6/7/2021	40,263	0.01	USD 350,000	18/6/2022 JP Morgan Chase Commercial	17,954	0.00
USD 1,250,000	General Motors Financial Co Inc 4.375% 25/9/2021 General Motors Financial Co Inc	1,147,178	0.28		Mortgage Securities Trust '2012- CIBX A4FX' '144A' 3.483%	240.200	0.08
USD 45,000 USD 80,000	4.20% 6/11/2021	41,135	0.01	USD 171,685	15/6/2045 JP Morgan Chase Commercial Mortgage Securities Trust '2013-	319,286	0.06
USD 2,665,000	3.25% 5/1/2023 GLP Capital LP Via GLP Financing II	71,005	0.02	USD 126,527	C16 ASB' 3.674% 15/12/2046 JP Morgan Chase Commercial	157,581	0.04
USD 73,000	Inc 4.875% 1/11/2020	2,435,125	0.60	000 120,327	Mortgage Securities Trust '2013- LC11 ASB' 2.554% 15/4/2046	113,630	0.03
USD 400,000	Inc 4.375% 15/4/2021 GLP Capital LP Via GLP Financing II	66,157	0.02	USD 20,000	JP Morgan Chase Commercial Mortgage Securities Trust '2018-	1 10,000	0.00
USD 710,000	Inc 5.375% 1/11/2023	380,700	0.09		WPT AFX' '144A' 4.248% 5/7/2033	19,055	0.00
USD 300,000	Inc 5.25% 1/6/2025	669,691	0.17	USD 100,848		90,088	0.02
USD 750,000	24/7/2023 Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	268,471	0.07	USD 160,000	Securities Trust '2015-C31 A2'		
USD 29,009,572		687,488	0.17	USD 1,250,000	•	143,640	0.04
110D 5 575 040	Association '2017-127 IO' FRN 16/2/2059	1,644,674	0.41	USD 10,000	1/3/2021 JPMorgan Chase & Co 2.972%	1,119,398	0.28
USD 5,575,016	Association '2017-64 IO' FRN	240.000	0.00	USD 140,000	15/1/2023 JPMorgan Chase & Co FRN	9,035	0.00
USD 21,017,044	16/11/2057 Government National Mortgage	313,969	0.08	USD 250,000	25/4/2023 JPMorgan Chase Bank FRN	125,558	0.03
USD 165,000	Association '2017-72 IO' FRN 16/4/2057 GRACE Mortgage Trust '2014-GRCE	1,122,930	0.28	USD 250,000	1/2/2021 JPMorgan Chase Bank FRN 26/4/2021	223,919 224,790	0.06
USD 300,000	A' '144A' 3.369% 10/6/2028	149,849	0.04	USD 290,000	Kentucky Economic Development Finance Authority 5.25%	22 <del>4</del> ,190	0.00
USD 100,000	No 2 4.584% 1/1/2040 Great Wolf Trust '2017-WOLF A'	312,261	0.08	USD 500,000	1/6/2050	282,499	0.07
112 .00,000	'144A' FRN 15/9/2034	89,724	0.02	USD 250,000	4.057% 25/5/2023 Keysight Technologies Inc 4.60%	465,572	0.12
					6/4/2027	236,797	0.06

Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holdina	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	·			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	·		
USD 30,000	United States continued Kinder Morgan Inc/DE 3.15% 15/1/2023	27,033	0.01	USD 20,000	United States continued  Morgan Stanley Capital I Trust '2018-BOP A' '144A' FRN		
USD 51,000	KLA-Tencor Corp 4.125%			1100 00 000	15/8/2033	17,875	0.00
USD 75,000	1/11/2021 Lam Research Corp 2.80%	46,920	0.01	USD 20,000 USD 425,000	MPLX LP 3.375% 15/3/2023 National Fuel Gas Co 3.95%	18,088	0.00
USD 389,714	15/6/2021 LMREC Inc '2016-CRE2 A' '144A'	67,390	0.02	USD 200,000	15/9/2027 Navient Corp 6.125% 25/3/2024	376,856 181,476	0.09 0.05
USD 15,000	FRN 24/11/2031 Los Angeles Community College	349,452	0.09	USD 72,460	Navient Private Education Loan Trust '2018-BA A1' '144A' FRN	04.044	0.00
USD 235,000	District/CA 6.60% 1/8/2042 Los Angeles Department of Water	19,871	0.00	USD 174,174	15/12/2059 Navient Private Education Refi Loan	64,911	0.02
	& Power Power System Revenue 6.603% 1/7/2050	328,847	0.08		Trust '2018-CA A1' '144A' 3.01% 16/6/2042	156,823	0.04
USD 260,000	Los Angeles Department of Water 'A' 5.00% 1/7/2048	279,173	0.07	USD 152,519	Navient Private Education Refi Loan Trust '2018-D A1' '144A' FRN		
USD 120,000	Maryland Economic Development Corp 5.00% 31/3/2041	119,181	0.03	USD 40,000	15/12/2059 NBCUniversal Media LLC 2.875%	136,705	0.03
USD 290,000	Maryland Stadium Authority 5.00% 1/5/2041	301,169	0.07	USD 20,000	15/1/2023 New Jersey Transportation Trust	36,217	0.01
USD 350,000	Massachusetts Clean Water Trust/ The 5.00% 1/2/2035	366,206	0.09	,	Fund Authority 5.00% 15/6/2029	20,812	0.01
USD 180,000	Massachusetts Development			USD 78,220	New Residential Mortgage Trust		
USD 75,000	Finance Agency 5.00% 1/7/2047 Massachusetts Water Resources Authority 'B' 5.00% 1/8/2040	186,417 79,669	0.05	USD 210,000	'2018-1A A1A' FRN 25/12/2057 New York City Transitional Finance Authority Building Aid Revenue	71,468	0.02
USD 885,000	Mastercard Inc 2.95% 21/11/2026	805,089	0.20		5.00% 15/7/2040	218,444	0.05
USD 205,000 USD 500,000	Mastercard Inc 3.50% 26/2/2028 McDonald's Corp 3.70% 30/1/2026	193,177 466,888	0.05 0.12	USD 170,000	New York Convention Center Development Corp 5.00%		
USD 140,000	Mercedes-Benz Master Owner Trust '2017-B A' '144A' FRN 16/5/2022	125,813	0.03	USD 170,000	15/11/2040 New York Convention Center	177,617	0.04
USD 310,000	Mesquite Independent School District 'B' 5.00% 15/8/2042	325,767	0.08		Development Corp 'A' 5.00% 15/11/2046	178,651	0.04
USD 250,000	Metropolitan Atlanta Rapid Transit Authority 'A' 4.00% 1/7/2025	256,553	0.06	USD 20,000	New York State Dormitory Authority 5.00% 15/2/2036	21,672	0.01
USD 150,000	Metropolitan Washington Airports Authority Dulles Toll Road			USD 10,000	New York State Dormitory Authority 5.00% 15/2/2038	10,759	0.00
USD 110,000	Revenue 7.462% 1/10/2046 Metropolitan Water District of	211,754	0.05	USD 30,000	New York State Urban Development Corp 'B' 3.12% 15/3/2025	27,803	0.01
	Southern California 'A' 5.00% 1/7/2031	119,429	0.03	USD 170,000	New York Transportation Development Corp 'A' 5.00%		
USD 90,000	Michigan Finance Authority 5.00% 15/11/2041	93,188	0.02	USD 10,000	1/7/2046 New York Transportation	167,313	0.04
USD 240,000	Michigan Finance Authority 'A' 5.00% 1/12/2047	233,152	0.06		Development Corp 'A' 5.25% 1/1/2050	9,932	0.00
USD 240,000	Michigan State Housing Development Authority 3.80%			USD 396,000	NGPL PipeCo LLC '144A' 4.375% 15/8/2022	361,984	0.09
USD 239,794	1/10/2038 Mill City Mortgage Loan Trust	226,331	0.06	USD 210,000	Nissan Auto Receivables Owner Trust '2017-A A4' 2.11% 15/5/2023	187,201	0.05
	'2016-1 A1' '144A' FRN 25/4/2057	212,663	0.05	USD 310,000	Nissan Auto Receivables Owner Trust '2017-B A4' 1.95% 16/10/2023	275,623	0.07
USD 350,000	Mississippi Hospital Equipment & Facilities Authority 5.00%			USD 140,000	Nissan Master Owner Trust Receivables '2017-C A' FRN		
USD 340,000	1/9/2046 Morgan Stanley 2.50% 21/4/2021	350,172 303,784	0.09 0.08	USD 210,000	17/10/2022 Nissan Master Owner Trust	125,484	0.03
USD 595,000 USD 127,830	Morgan Stanley 3.125% 27/7/2026 Morgan Stanley Bank of America	531,530	0.13	USD 300,000	Receivables 'A' FRN 18/4/2022 North Carolina Department of	188,470	0.05
,	Merrill Lynch Trust '2013-C10 A3FL' '144A' FRN 15/7/2046	116,035	0.03		Transportation 'AMT' 5.00% 30/6/2054	293,614	0.07
USD 150,000	Morgan Stanley Bank of America Merrill Lynch Trust '2013-C10	-,		USD 135,000	Ochsner Clinic Foundation 5.897% 15/5/2045	158,882	0.04
USD 500,000	A4' FRN 15/7/2046 Morgan Stanley Capital I Trust	142,264	0.04	USD 250,000	Omega Healthcare Investors Inc 4.75% 15/1/2028	234,275	0.06
335 300,000	'2014-150E A' '144A' 3.912% 9/9/2032	471,967	0.12	USD 100,000	OneMain Direct Auto Receivables Trust '2018-1A A' '144A' 3.43%	204,210	0.00
USD 105,000	Morgan Stanley Capital I Trust	,007	V		16/12/2024	90,886	0.02
	'2014-CPT A' '144A' 3.35%			USD 700,000	ONEOK Inc 4.35% 15/3/2029	647,785	0.16

	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe	. 5	mai not
Holding	Description	Market Value FUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value FUR	% of Net Assets
	·	20.1	7.00010	l	·	20.1	7100010
USD 35,000	United States continued Oregon School Boards Association			USD 130,000	United States continued SLM Private Credit Student Loan		
	4.759% 30/6/2028	34,456	0.01	,	Trust '2005-A A4' FRN	440.700	0.00
USD 65,000	Panther BF Aggregator 2 LP Via Panther Finance Co Inc '144A'			USD 117,726	15/12/2038 SLM Private Credit Student Loan	113,706	0.03
1100 050 000	6.25% 15/5/2026	59,271	0.01	, ,	Trust '2005-B A4' FRN	100 100	0.00
USD 250,000	Par Pharmaceutical Inc '144A' 7.50% 1/4/2027	218,443	0.05	USD 58,827	15/6/2039 SLM Student Loan Trust '2013-4 A'	103,468	0.03
USD 290,000	Pennsylvania Turnpike Commission		0.00		FRN 25/6/2043	52,477	0.01
USD 210,000	'A' 5.00% 1/12/2048 Penske Truck Leasing Co LP Via PTL	310,524	0.08	USD 118,465	SMB Private Education Loan Trust '2015-A A2A' '144A' 2.49%		
	Finance Corp '144A' 3.30%	400.000	0.05	1100 70 500	15/6/2027	105,919	0.03
USD 100,000	1/4/2021 PFS Financing Corp '2016-BAA'	189,933	0.05	USD 78,592	SMB Private Education Loan Trust '2016-B A2B' '144A' FRN		
1100 405 000	'144A' 1.87% 15/10/2021	89,224	0.02	1100 55 000	17/2/2032	71,774	0.02
USD 195,000	PFS Financing Corp '2017-C A' '144A' FRN 15/10/2021	174,795	0.04	050 55,862	SMB Private Education Loan Trust '2018-A A1' '144A' FRN		
USD 200,000	PFS Financing Corp '2018-A A'	470.005	0.04	1100 400 000	16/3/2026	50,120	0.01
USD 130,000	'144A' FRN 15/2/2022 PFS Financing Corp '2018-C A'	179,335	0.04	USD 100,000	SMB Private Education Loan Trust '2018-B A2B' '144A' FRN		
LICD 125 000	'144A' FRN 15/4/2022	116,558	0.03	USD 75 625	15/1/2037 SMB Private Education Loan Trust	89,267	0.02
03D 135,000	PFS Financing Corp '2018-F A' '144A' 3.52% 15/10/2023	123,067	0.03	USD 75,625	'2018-C A1' '144A' FRN		
USD 2,410,000	Plains All American Pipeline LP Via			1100 315 000	15/9/2025 SMB Private Education Loan Trust	67,771	0.02
	PAA Finance Corp 5.75% 15/1/2020	2,195,699	0.54	USD 215,000	'2018-C A2B' '144A' FRN		
USD 160,000	Port Authority of New York & New	160 001	0.04	1100 150 000	15/11/2035	192,291	0.05
USD 300,000	Jersey '206' 5.00% 15/11/2047 Port of Seattle WA 'C' 5.25%	168,081	0.04	USD 150,000	Sofi Professional Loan Program '2018-C Trust A2FX' '144A'		
LICD 602 724	1/5/2042	319,126	0.08	LICD 161 024	3.59% 25/1/2048	138,751	0.03
USD 692,731	RAIT Trust '2017-FL7 A' '144A' FRN 15/6/2037	621,175	0.15	03D 101,934	SoFi Professional Loan Program LLC '2015-B A1' '144A' FRN		
USD 170,000	Royal Oak Hospital Finance Authority 'D' 5.00% 1/9/2039	168,686	0.04	1150 03 076	25/4/2035 SoFi Professional Loan Program LLC	146,185	0.04
USD 52,000	S&P Global Inc 2.95% 22/1/2027	46,505	0.04	030 03,970	'2016-C A2B' '144A' 2.36%		
USD 500,000	Sabine Pass Liquefaction LLC 5.625% 1/3/2025	491,766	0.12	USD 100,000	27/12/2032 Sofi Professional Loan Program LLC	74,768	0.02
USD 30,000	Sacramento County Sanitation	491,700	0.12	000 100,000	'2018-A A2B' '144A' 2.95%		
	Districts Financing Authority 'B' FRN 1/12/2035	26,447	0.01	USD 140,089	25/2/2042 SoFi Professional Loan Program LLC	90,189	0.02
USD 20,000	Salt River Project Agricultural	20,447	0.01	000 140,000	'2018-D A1FX' '144A' 3.12%		
	Improvement & Power District 'A' 5.00% 1/12/2045	20,686	0.01	USD 100,000	25/2/2048 Sofi Professional Loan Program LLC	126,337	0.03
USD 270,000	San Antonio Water System 'B'			000 100,000	'2018-D A2FX' '144A' 3.60%		
USD 20 000	5.00% 15/5/2039 San Francisco City & County Airport	278,960	0.07	USD 17,000	25/2/2048 South Carolina Public Service	92,632	0.02
002 20,000	Comm-San Francisco I				Authority 'D' 2.388% 1/12/2023	15,041	0.00
	nternational Airport 'B' 5.00% 1/5/2046	20,613	0.01	USD 10,000	Spectra Energy Partners LP 4.75% 15/3/2024	9,629	0.00
USD 10,240	Santander Drive Auto Receivables	20,0.0	0.0.	USD 2,715,625	Sprint Spectrum Co LLC Via Sprint	0,020	0.00
	Trust '2017-3 A3' 1.87% 15/6/2021	9,173	0.00		Spectrum Co II LLC Via Sprint Spectrum Co III LLC '144A'		
USD 31,149	Santander Drive Auto Receivables	0,	0.00		3.36% 20/9/2021	2,433,683	0.60
	Trust '2018-1 A3' 2.32% 16/8/2021	27,904	0.01	USD 135,000 USD 135.000	State of California 7.50% 1/4/2034 State of California 7.55% 1/4/2039	180,010 189,661	0.04 0.05
USD 20,000	Santander Drive Auto Receivables	,		USD 10,000	State of Illinois 5.00% 1/11/2022	9,787	0.00
	Trust '2018-3 A3' 3.03% 15/2/2022	17,950	0.00	USD 10,000 USD 10,000	State of Illinois 5.00% 1/12/2024 State of Illinois 'A' 5.00% 1/5/2020	10,108 9,209	0.00
USD 60,000	Santander Holdings USA Inc			USD 40,000	State of Illinois 'D' 5.00%		
USD 67,629	4.45% 3/12/2021 Sequoia Mortgage Trust '2017-CH2	55,526	0.01	USD 80,000	1/11/2025 State of Illinois 'D' 5.00%	40,699	0.01
	A10' '144A' FRN 25/12/2047	61,866	0.02		1/11/2026	82,025	0.02
USD 110,000	Sherwin-Williams Co/The 4.20% 15/1/2022	101,913	0.03	USD 80,000	State of Washington 5.00% 1/8/2040	85,496	0.02
USD 50,000	Sherwin-Williams Co/The 2.75%			USD 80,000	State of Washington 5.00%	,	
USD 62,855	1/6/2022 SLM Private Credit Student Loan	44,801	0.01	USD 10,000	1/8/2041 State of Wisconsin 3.154%	85,380	0.02
- ,- ,-	Trust '2005-A A3' FRN 15/6/2023	56,204	0.01		1/5/2027	9,264	0.00
				USD 200,000	Steel Dynamics Inc 5.50%		0.05

Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United States continued				United States continued		
USD 20,000	Sunoco Logistics Partners Operations LP 5.50%	40.000	0.00	USD 100,000	Waldorf Astoria Boca Raton Trust '2016-BOCA A' '144A' FRN	00.700	0.00
USD 800,000	15/2/2020 SunTrust Bank/Atlanta GA 2.80%	18,229	0.00	USD 90,000	15/6/2029 Wells Fargo & Co 2.625%	89,729	0.02
USD 50,000	17/5/2022 SunTrust Banks Inc 2.70%	721,241	0.18	USD 20,000	22/7/2022 Wells Fargo & Co 3.069%	80,324	0.02
USD 115,000	27/1/2022 Teleflex Inc 4.625% 15/11/2027	44,872 101,901	0.01 0.03	USD 30,000	24/1/2023 Wells Fargo & Co 3.75%	18,033	0.00
USD 870,000	Texas Eastern Transmission LP '144A' 4.125% 1/12/2020	795,328	0.20	GBP 500,000	24/1/2024 Wells Fargo & Co RegS 2.50%	27,868	0.01
USD 409,000	Texas Eastern Transmission LP '144A' 3.50% 15/1/2028	363,755	0.09		2/5/2029 Wells Fargo Commercial Mortgage	564,985	0.14
USD 150,000	Texas Municipal Gas Acquisition & Supply Corp I 'D' 6.25%	303,733	0.09	03D 9,420,622	Trust '2017-C41 XA' FRN 15/11/2050	677 504	0.17
USD 100,000	15/12/2026 Texas Private Activity Bond Surface	157,493	0.04	USD 150,000		677,594	0.17
,	Transportation Corp 5.00% 31/12/2055	98,567	0.02	USD 1,470,000	15/12/2036	134,100	0.03
USD 570,000	Time Warner Cable LLC 5.00% 1/2/2020	517,223	0.13	USD 135,000	1/6/2021 WFRBS Commercial Mortgage Trust	1,356,653	0.34
USD 5,000	Total System Services Inc 3.75% 1/6/2023	4,593	0.00	USD 25,000	'2013-UBS1 A4' FRN 15/3/2046 Williams Cos Inc/The 4.00%	128,553	0.03
USD 20,000	Total System Services Inc 4.00% 1/6/2023	18,557	0.00	USD 80,000	15/11/2021 Williams Cos Inc/The 3.70%	23,014	0.01
USD 135,594		119,804	0.03	USD 180,000	15/1/2023 Wisconsin Health & Educational	73,105	0.02
USD 130,000	Toyota Auto Receivables Owner Trust '2018-A A3' 2.35% 16/5/2022	116,349	0.03	332 133,333	Facilities Authority 5.00% 15/12/2044	178,361	0.04
USD 178,000	Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Co LLC 7.85% 1/2/2026	202,366	0.05	USD 25,000 USD 45,000	WRKCo Inc 3.75% 15/3/2025	22,952 40,328	0.01 0.01
USD 320,000	TSASC Inc/NY 5.00% 1/6/2041	311,663	0.03	USD 70,000	Zayo Group LLC Via Zayo Capital Inc		
USD 365,741	United Airlines Pass Through Trust '2016-1 B' 3.65% 7/1/2026	325,365	0.08		'144A' 5.75% 15/1/2027 _	64,614	0.02 27.92
JSD 3,023,855	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.25%			Total Bonds	- -	339,228,927	84.1
JSD 4,086,593	15/1/2025 United States Treasury Inflation	2,690,423	0.67	EXCHANGE T	RADED FUNDS		
	Indexed Bonds 0.875% 15/1/2029	3,813,870	0.95	90,000	<b>Ireland</b> iShares EUR Ultrashort Bond UCITS		
USD 1,162,275	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 1.00%			30,000	ETF EUR Dist¹	9,013,050	2.24
USD 20,000	15/2/2048 University of California 4.601%	1,099,110	0.27	Total Exchange Tra	adod Funds	9,013,050 9,013,050	2.24
USD 20,000	15/5/2031 University of Houston 'A' 5.00%	20,508	0.01		-	9,013,030	2.24
USD 10.000	15/2/2036	20,987	0.01	COMMERCIAL			
	University of Oregon 5.00% 1/4/2046	10,466	0.00	USD 2,500,000	Canada Transcanada Pipelines Limited		
USD 25,288	US Airways Pass Through Trust '2012-2B' 6.75% 3/6/2021	23,844	0.01		17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,232,315	0.55
USD 63,366	US Airways Pass Through Trust '2013-1B' 5.375% 15/11/2021	58,966	0.01		- United Kingdom	_,_3_,0.10	0.00
USD 225,000	USAA Capital Corp '144A' 2.625% 1/6/2021	202,523	0.05	USD 1,000,000	United Kingdom Astrazeneca Plc 23/7/2019	000 045	2.55
USD 523,000	VeriSign Inc 4.625% 1/5/2023	472,216	0.12		(Zero Coupon)	892,243	0.22
USD 250,000 USD 120,000	VeriSign Inc 5.25% 1/4/2025 Verizon Communications Inc	234,967	0.06		_	892,243	0.22
USD 13,000	2.946% 15/3/2022 Verizon Communications Inc	108,817	0.03	USD 1,600,000	United States Boston Scientific Corp 19/7/2019		
USD 25,000	5.15% 15/9/2023	12,834	0.00		(Zero Coupon) Energy Transfer Partners LP	1,428,340	0.36
	3.45% 1/9/2022	22,951	0.01	USD 2,000,000	18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,789,758	0.44
USD 45,000 USD 1,000,000	Visa Inc 2.75% 15/9/2027 VMware Inc 2.95% 21/8/2022	40,454 894,751	0.01 0.22	USD 2,400,000	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC 1/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,144,912	0.53

 $<sup>^{\</sup>mbox{\scriptsize 1}}$  Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

	curities and Money Market Instrum xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano			Other Transferab	e Securities and Money Market Inst	ruments	
		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% of Net
Holding	Description	EUR	Assets	Holding	Description	EUR	Assets
USD 1,750,000	Syngenta Wilmington Inc	1 566 400	0.20		Nigeria continued		
USD 1,500,000	14/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) VW Credit Inc 7/10/2019	1,566,488	0.39	NGN 9,870,000	Nigeria Treasury Bill 16/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)	22,473	0.01
	(Zero Coupon)	1,330,024	0.33	NGN 4,935,000	Nigeria Treasury Bill FRN		
		8,259,522	2.05		28/5/2020	10,792	0.00
otal Commercial	· ·	11,384,080	2.82		_	80,691	0.02
otal Transferable Narket Instrument	Securities and Money s Admitted to an				Sri Lanka		
Official Stock Exch	nange Listing or			LKR 146,000,000	Sri Lanka Government Bonds 11.00% 1/8/2021	764,824	0.19
Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	359,626,057	89.21	LKR 50,000,000	Sri Lanka Government Bonds		
O41 T	alata O a sociela a social Massacca Massacca				11.60% 15/12/2023	269,142	0.07
Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Market	instruments			_	1,033,966	0.26
BONDS	Courses lalanda			GBP 520,000	United Kingdom Barley Hill NO 1 Plc 'A' RegS FRN	E00 E02	0.14
USD 250,000	Cayman Islands ALM XVII Ltd '144A' FRN			GBP 1,350,000	28/8/2059 Finsbury Square '2018-2B' Plc FRN	588,583	0.14
	15/1/2028	223,862	0.06	CDD 1 679 609	12/9/2068	1,527,302	0.38
		223,862	0.06	GBP 1,678,698	Gemgarto Plc '2018-1A' FRN 16/9/2065	1,893,339	0.47
	Egypt			GBP 970,511	Gosforth Funding Plc '2018-1 A2'	4 000 405	0.07
EGP 1,250,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 30/7/2019	05.400	0.00	GBP 315,000	FRN 25/8/2060 Twin Bridges Plc '2019-1 A' RegS	1,096,485	0.27
EGP 1,250,000	(Zero Coupon) 65,106 0.02   FRN 12/12/2052		355,197	0.09			
	(Zero Coupon)	64,468	0.02		<u> </u>	5,460,906	1.35
EGP 450,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 27/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	23,134	0.01		United States		
EGP 2,525,000	Egypt Treasury Bills 10/9/2019			USD 120,000	California Statewide Communities		
EGP 1,250,000	(Zero Coupon) Egypt Treasury Bills 5/11/2019	130,092	0.03		Development Authority 5.00% 1/2/2035	119,511	0.03
	(Zero Coupon)	62,287	0.01	USD 240,000	Central Puget Sound Regional	- , -	
		345,087	0.09		Transit Authority 'S1' 5.00% 1/11/2041	254,216	0.06
	France			USD 310,000	Chicago O'Hare International Airport		
EUR 400,000	Noria '2018-1B' FRN 25/6/2038	400,090	0.10	USD 15,000	5.00% 1/1/2052 Commonwealth Financing Authority	315,255	9.08
		400,090	0.10		3.864% 1/6/2038	14,179	0.01
	Japan			USD 192,205 USD 3.612	Fannie Mae 2.50% 25/4/2031 Fannie Mae Pool 3.50% 1/4/2034	171,893 3,337	0.04 0.00
JPY 573,355,160	Japanese Government CPI Linked			USD 16,792	Fannie Mae Pool 3.50% 1/4/2034	15,515	0.01
IDV 504 000 050	Bond 0.10% 10/3/2028	4,918,806	1.22		Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/9/2026	7,788	0.00
JPY 581,203,350	Japanese Government CPI Linked Bond 0.10% 10/3/2029	4,996,045	1.24	USD 47,034 USD 17,740	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/3/2027 Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/3/2031	43,601 16,443	0.01 0.01
	Bond 0.1070 1070/2020	9,914,851	2.46	USD 49.671	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/4/2033	46,382	0.01
		9,914,031	2.40	USD 36,114	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/6/2033	33,773	0.01
	Malaysia			USD 9,624	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% 1/9/2033	9,050	0.00
MYR 6,000,000	Malaysia Government Bond			USD 34,998	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/3/2047	33,183	0.01
	3.757% 20/4/2023	1,293,768	0.32	USD 116,363 USD 12,038	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/5/2047 Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/7/2047	110,330 11,447	0.03
MYR 3,000,000	Malaysia Government Bond	6E1 040	0.16	USD 131,836		125,000	0.03
MYR 5,592,000	3.906% 15/7/2026 Malaysia Government Investment	651,042	0.16	USD 13,057	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/6/2048	12,563	0.00
-,,	Issue 3.729% 31/3/2022	1,205,463	0.30	USD 41,331 USD 53,844	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/11/2048 Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/2/2049	39,765 51,929	0.01 0.01
		3,150,273	0.78	USD 13,958	Fannie Mae Pool 4.50% 1/2/2049	13,457	0.00
				USD 2,475,000	Fannie Mae-Aces '2019 -M15 A2'		
NGN 4,935,000	Netherlands Nigeria Treasury Bill 0.01% 12/9/2019	11,415	0.00	USD 55,840	FRN 25/9/2027 Freddie Mac Gold Pool 4.00% 1/2/2034	2,265,825 52,211	0.56
		11,415	0.00	USD 42,770	Freddie Mac Gold Pool 4.00%		
		, -		USD 43,763	1/2/2034 Freddie Mac Gold Pool 4.00%	40,008	0.01
NGN 4,935,000	Nigeria Nigeria Government International				1/3/2034	41,021	0.01
	Bond RegS 88.06% 12/9/2019	11,413	0.00	USD 4,833	Freddie Mac Gold Pool 4.50% 1/7/2047	A 621	0.00
NGN 14,804,000	Nigeria Treasury Bill 15/8/2019	26.042	0.01	USD 229,149	Freddie Mac Gold Pool 4.50%	4,631	0.00
	(Zero Coupon)	36,013	0.01	1	1/3/2049	220,657	0.06

	ble Securities and Money Market Ins			Other Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	United States continued				United States continued			
USD 1,508,071	FRESB Multifamily Mortgage Pass			USD 5,000	University of California 'BD'			
	Through '2019 SB61 A10F' FRN				3.349% 1/7/2029	4,719	0.00	
LIOD 40 000	25/1/2029	1,381,376	0.34	USD 10,000		44.450	0.00	
USD 10,000	Metropolitan Atlanta Rapid Transit Authority 'A' 5.00% 1/7/2041	10,372	0.00		5.00% 15/8/2039	11,156	0.00	
USD 10.000	Metropolitan Transportation	10,372	0.00			6,377,093	1.58	
002 10,000	Authority 'B' 5.00% 15/11/2052	10.636	0.00	Total Bonds		26,884,602	6.67	
USD 40,000	Metropolitan Transportation	-,		Total Other Transfe	Total Other Transferable Securities			
	Authority 'B1' 5.00% 15/5/2022	39,309	0.01	and Money Marke	t Instruments	26,884,602	6.67	
USD 10,000	Miami-Dade County Educational							
	Facilities Authority 'A' 5.00% 1/4/2053	10.433	0.00	Collective Inve	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>			
USD 250,000	New York City Housing Development	10,433	0.00					
202 200,000	Corp 4.125% 1/5/2058	236,141	0.06		Ireland			
USD 590,000	New York State Housing Finance			10	Institutional Cash Series Plc -			
	Agency 3.35% 1/11/2046	535,164	0.13		Institutional Euro Liquidity Fund	981	0.00	
USD 25,000	Oregon School Boards Association 'B' 5.55% 30/6/2028	26,510	0.01			981	0.00	
USD 20,000		20,510	0.01	Total Collective Investment Schemes		981	0.00	
OOD 20,000	'B' 5.68% 30/6/2028	21,555	0.01	Securities portfolio	at market value	386,725,347	95.93	
USD 15,000	State of Connecticut 'A' 5.85%	,		·				
	15/3/2032	16,752	0.01	Other Net Assets		16,392,136	4.07	
				Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	403,117,483	100.00	

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•				
CCCDS	-, -,,	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2023	3,840	(54,078)
	EUR 44,345,000	Crossover Series 30 Version 1 and pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	54,764	(272,866)
	USD 14,630,000	Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.IG.30	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	144,999	(625,227)
CCILS	GBP 2,754,492	and pays Fixed 1.000%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	17,378	(188,867)
CCILS	GBP 3,640,000	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.561% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/9/2023	(10,596)	(10,550)
CCILS	GBP 1,585,499	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.608% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/11/2023	34,835	34,897
CCILS	GBP 320,250	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	18,937	18,966
CCILS	EUR 1,970,000	pays Fixed 3.640% Fund receives Fixed 1.100% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(4,492)	(4,487)
CCILS	EUR 3,830,000	EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU Fund receives Fixed 1.110% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	18,638	18,668
CCILS	EUR 3,969,000	EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	28,424	28,481
CCILS	GBP 2,840,000	and pays Fixed 0.997% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	(5,884)	(5,824)
CCILS	GBP 3,180,000	pays Fixed 3.410% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	30,598	30,648
CCILS	EUR 3,970,000	pays Fixed 3.442% Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	27,813	27,869
CCILS	GBP 3,190,000	and pays Fixed 1.100% Fund receives Fixed 3.572% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/4/2024	(25,953)	(25,896)
CCILS	GBP 6,560,000	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/4/2024	(2,766)	(2,712)
CCILS	EUR 1,930,000	pays Fixed 3.582% Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/5/2024	29,736	29,849
CCILS	EUR 3,830,000	and pays Fixed 1.278% Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(37,147)	(37,103)
CCILS	GBP 2,840,000	and pays Fixed 1.290% Fund receives Fixed 3.490% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(68,664)	(68,577)
CCILS	GBP 2,850,000	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.502% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(55,503)	(55,427)
CCILS	EUR 240,000	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2029	(50,657)	(50,581)
CCILS	GBP 321,000	and pays Fixed 1.225% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch	15/4/2029	(2,427)	(2,421)
		pays Fixed 3.509%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/11/2047	(1,363)	(1,349)
CCILS	GBP 287,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.535%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2048	(8,567)	(8,552)
	MXN 65,209,000	Fund receives Fixed 8.365% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Merrill Lynch	23/4/2020	(1,674)	(1,653)
CCIRS	USD 5,290,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.985%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/12/2020	(59,828)	(59,790)
CCIRS	USD 2,070,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.014% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/12/2020	(24,210)	(24,195)
CCIRS	USD 7,760,000 USD 10,350,000	pays Fixed 2.956% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/12/2020	(85,428)	(85,372)
CCIRS	USD 2,180,000	pays Fixed 2.918% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch	11/12/2020	(108,804)	(108,730)
	, ,	pays Fixed 2.909%	Bank of America  Merrill Lynch	17/12/2020	(22,990)	(22,974)
CCIRS	USD 2,920,000 USD 2,550,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2,910%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/12/2020	(30,814)	(30,792)
	, ,	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.865%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/12/2020	(25,433)	(25,414)
CCIRS	USD 4,670,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.646%	Bank of America  Merrill Lynch	9/1/2021	(34,677)	(34,643)
CCIRS	USD 4,960,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.694%	Bank of America  Merrill Lynch	22/1/2021	(41,265)	(41,229)
CCIRS	USD 2,950,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.678%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/2/2021	(24,845)	(24,824)
CCIRS	USD 1,250,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.382%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/4/2021	(6,208)	(6,198)
CCIRS	USD 15,070,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.447%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	26/4/2021	(89,540)	(96,613)

	Nominal			Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CCIRS	USD 5,280,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.409%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29/4/2021	(31,163)	(30,759)
CCIRS	USD 4,650,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.430%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	30/4/2021	(27,138)	(29,039)
CCIRS	USD 2,590,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.394%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1/5/2021	(14,623)	(14,691)
CCIRS	GBP 7,390,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.038% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2/5/2021	27,818	24,259
CCIRS	GBP 7,370,000 USD 8,020,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.053% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/5/2021	27,173	26,875
	, ,	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.380%	Merrill Lynch	3/5/2021	(43,644)	(43,575)
CCIRS	GBP 3,680,000 USD 2,900,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.050% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/5/2021	13,269	13,290
CCIRS	USD 2,220,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.426% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/5/2021	(19,490)	(18,182)
CCIRS	USD 1,750,000	pays Fixed 2.455%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/5/2021	(15,415)	(15,147)
	USD 1,750,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.186% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.192% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch	28/5/2021	4,407	4,420
CCIRS	, ,	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.202% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	28/5/2021	4,590	4,603
CCIRS	USD 2,790,000 GBP 9.130.000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.956% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/5/2021	7,814	7,834
	.,,	GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	16,670	16,919
CCIRS	GBP 8,800,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.935%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	(14,565)	(12,207)
CCIRS	GBP 9,440,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.159%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	(58,953)	(60,462)
CCIRS	USD 54,940,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.615%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	(558,352)	(562,510)
CCIRS	USD 1,290,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.071%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/6/2021	(2,625)	(2,724)
CCIRS	EUR 3,685,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.143%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/6/2021	(30,903)	(30,872)
CCIRS	USD 4,860,000 USD 1,915,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.080% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	2/7/2021	6,643	6,679
		Fund receives Fixed 2.203% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	15/8/2021	8,360	8,374
CCIRS	USD 1,915,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.206% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/8/2021	8,443	8,457
CCIRS	USD 1,910,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.162% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/8/2021	7,070	7,084
CCIRS	USD 1,910,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/8/2021	7,237	7,251
CCIRS	,	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.576%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	29/8/2021	(782)	(782)
CCIRS	ZAR 9,351,000	Fund receives Fixed 6.980% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2021	305	310
CCIRS	ZAR 9,351,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.025% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2021	774	779
CCIRS	USD 1,570,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.310% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4/11/2021	11,708	11,719
CCIRS	USD 1,570,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.260% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/11/2021	10,375	10,387
CCIRS	USD 1,570,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.268% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/11/2021	10,566	10,578
CCIRS	USD 1,570,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.284% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/11/2021	11,030	11,041
CCIRS	USD 1,540,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.116% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	26/11/2021	6,698	6,709
CCIRS	USD 5,970,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.340% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/1/2022	51,776	51,819
CCIRS	USD 802,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.606% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	31/1/2022	10,819	10,825
CCIRS	USD 1,605,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.476% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4/2/2022	18,113	18,125
CCIRS	USD 805,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.488% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24/2/2022	9,373	9,379
CCIRS	GBP 903,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.776%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/3/2022	3,354	3,377

CCIRS   EUR 2,575.000   Fund receives Fixed 1,000% and pays Floating   CCIRS   USD 1,899.000   Fund receives Fixed 2,243% and pays Floating   CCIRS   USD 9,230.000   Fund receives Fixed 2,243% and pays Floating   CCIRS   USD 9,390.000   Fund receives Fixed 1,980%   CCIRS   USD 9,590.000   Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,640.000   Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating   USD 9,740.000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays F	Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
EUR S Month EURIBOR  CORRS USD 1,899,000 Fund receives Fixed Q 24% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR USD 3 Month LIBOR USD 3 Month LIBOR USD 3 Month LIBOR Merill Lynch Bank of America Meri			•				
USD 3 Month LIBOR			EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	16/3/2022	6,199	6,221
USD 3 Morth LIBOR CCIRS USD 6,390,000 CIRS USD 6,490,000 CIRS GBP 1,719,000 CIRS GBP 1,719,000 CIRS GBP 1,719,000 CIRS GBP 1,819,000 CIRS EUR 5,687,881 Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Floating GBP 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating EURIGA Morth EURIBOR and pays Floating EURIGA Morth			USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	30/3/2022	7,420	7,434
USD 3 30m/mth LIBOR USD 6.390,000 USD 9.640,007 CCIRS GBP 1.719.007 CCIRS CCIRS USD 9.640,007 Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Floating GBP 6 Month EVERIBOR and pays Flo			USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	27/4/2022	71,413	71,506
Description		, ,	USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	17/5/2022	11,199	11,247
Pays Fixed 1,869%   Pays Fixed 1,869%   Pays Fixed 1,869%   Pays Fixed 0,949%   Pays			pays Fixed 1.998%	Merrill Lynch	17/5/2022	(11,294)	(11,246)
Pays Fixed 0.949%   Pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.767%   Part receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EU			pays Fixed 1.860%	Merrill Lynch	3/6/2022	(5,175)	(5,104)
Pays Fixed 0.767%   Pays Fixed 0.767%   Pays Fixed 0.767%   Pays Fixed 0.400%   Pays		GBP 1,719,000			4/7/2022	(3,054)	(3,002)
CCIRS EUR 1,150,000     Four receivers Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.420%	CCIRS	GBP 1,819,000			7/9/2022	9,289	9,335
CCIRS   EUR   1,500,000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.20%   Merrill Lynch 21/12/2022   11,378   1	CCIRS	EUR 5,867,881	•		7/10/2022	(126,705)	(126,628)
CCIRS   EUR 1,135,000   Fund receives Fixed 0,364% and pays Floating EUR   Bank of America   Month EURIBOR   Bank of America	CCIRS	EUR 1,500,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Bank of America		, ,	(16,834)
CCIRS   JPY 212,000,000   Fund receives Fixed 0.135% and pays Floating JPY   Bank of America   Month LIBOR   Bank of America   Bank of	CCIRS	EUR 1,135,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.364% and pays Floating EUR	Bank of America			11,390
CCIRS   EUR 20,960,000   Fund receives Fixed 0,318% and pays Floating EUR   Month EURIBOR	CCIRS	JPY 212,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.135% and pays Floating JPY	Bank of America			
CCIRS   EUR 20,840,000   Fund receives Fixed 0.184% and pays Floating EUR   Bank of America   6 Month EURIBOR   Meril Lynch   29/3/2023   39,840   24   24   25   25   25   25   25   25	CCIRS	EUR 20,960,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.318% and pays Floating EUR	Bank of America		,	12,114
CCIRS   EUR 1,730,000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,040%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,040%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,080%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,050%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,050%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,050%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0,022%   Merrill Lynch   18/5/2023   (1,476)   (1,4	CCIRS	EUR 20,840,000				72,118	72,328
CCIRS   EUR 2,320,000   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.098%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.098%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.050%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.105%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.022%   Fund receives Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch pays Fixed 0.022%   Fund receives Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch pays Fixed 0.022%   Fund receives Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch pays Fixed 0.028%   Fund receives Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch pays Fixed 0.028%   Fund receives Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch pays Fixed 0.028%   Merrill Lynch p	CCIRS	EUR 1,730,000			29/3/2023	39,840	40,112
Pays Fixed 0.098%	CCIRS	EUR 5,640,000			30/3/2023	(4,538)	(4,520)
Pays Fixed 0.050%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.100%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.110%   Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.022%   Marrill Lynch   Marril			pays Fixed 0.098%	Merrill Lynch	12/4/2023	(20,766)	(20,692)
Pays Fixed 0.100%			pays Fixed 0.050%	Merrill Lynch	14/4/2023	(6,246)	(6,215)
Pays Fixed 0.110%   CCIRS   EUR 815,000   Fund receives Fixed 0.086% and pays Floating   EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.022%   Merill Lynch   18/5/2023   (1,476)   (1,4			pays Fixed 0.100%	Merrill Lynch	14/4/2023	(8,587)	(8,563)
Description			pays Fixed 0.110%	Merrill Lynch	21/4/2023	(11,020)	(10,991)
EUR 6 Month EURIBOR			pays Fixed 0.022%	Merrill Lynch	18/5/2023	(1,476)	(1,468)
CCIRS   JPY 200,332,691   Fund receives Fixed 0.105% and pays Floating   Bank of America   JPY 6 Month LIBOR   Merrill Lynch   24/7/2023   10,781			EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	26/5/2023	658	668
CCIRS   JPY 118,000,000   Fund receives Fixed 0.146% and pays Floating   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   9/8/2023   8,079	CCIRS	JPY 200,325,730			24/7/2023	10,609	10,628
CCIRS USD 6,010,000 Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.217% Bank of America pays Fixed 2.0140% and pays Floating pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.015% Bank of America pays Fixed 1.424% Bank of America pays Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating Bank of America pays Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating Bank of America USD 3 Month LIBOR Bank of America US	CCIRS	JPY 200,332,691			24/7/2023	10,781	10,801
CCIRS USD 6,010,000 Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.217% Merrill Lynch 31/8/2023 (61,437) (60,437) (CCIRS JPY 262,000,000 Fund receives Fixed 0.140% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch 20/9/2023 17,742 19 Month LIBOR USD 7,840,000 Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.015% Merrill Lynch 30/11/2023 (30,931) (30,	CCIRS	JPY 118,000,000			9/8/2023	8.079	8,091
CCIRS JPY 262,000,000 Fund receives Fixed 0.140% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch 20/9/2023 17,742 19 CCIRS USD 7,840,000 Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.015% Merrill Lynch 30/11/2023 (30,931) (	CCIRS	USD 6,010,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America			(61,368)
CCIRS USD 7,840,000 Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.015% Merrill Lynch Sol/11/2023 (30,931) (3	CCIRS	JPY 262,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.140% and pays Floating	Bank of America		,	17,768
CCIRS GBP 600,000 Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.424% Merrill Lynch 8/12/2023 (14,773) (1  CCIRS MXN 11,996,178 Fund receives Fixed 8.390% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 18/1/2024 11,477 11  CCIRS MXN 6,295,183 Fund receives Fixed 8.125% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 3,077  CCIRS MXN 1,809,007 Fund receives Fixed 8.165% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America USD 3 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch Bank of America	CCIRS	USD 7,840,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America			
CCIRS MXN 11,996,178 Fund receives Fixed 8.390% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 18/1/2024 11,477 11  CCIRS MXN 6,295,183 Fund receives Fixed 8.125% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 3,077  CCIRS MXN 1,809,007 Fund receives Fixed 8.165% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating Merrill Lynch 29/3/2024 30,575 3  CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America	CCIRS	GBP 600,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America			(31,417)
CCIRS MXN 6,295,183 Fund receives Fixed 8.125% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 3,077  CCIRS MXN 1,809,007 Fund receives Fixed 8.165% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Bank of America MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR Bank of America Merrill Lynch 29/3/2024 30,575 3  CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America	CCIRS	MXN 11,996,178	Fund receives Fixed 8.390% and pays Floating	Bank of America			(14,750)
CCIRS MXN 1,809,007 Fund receives Fixed 8.165% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch 29/3/2024 30,575 3  CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America	CCIRS	MXN 6,295,183			18/1/2024	11,477	11,485
MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Merrill Lynch 2/2/2024 1,014  CCIRS USD 3,410,000 Fund receives Fixed 2.178% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch 29/3/2024 30,575 3  CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America	CCIRS	MXN 1,809,007			2/2/2024	3,077	3,081
USD 3 Month LIBOR Merrill Lynch 29/3/2024 30,575 3 CCIRS AUD 3,019,442 Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating Bank of America		, ,	MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Merrill Lynch	2/2/2024	1,014	1,015
			USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	29/3/2024	30,575	30,614
			AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Merrill Lynch	11/4/2024	7,857	7,882
			AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Merrill Lynch	11/4/2024	16,615	16,660
CCIRS AUD 3,624,974 Fund receives Fixed 1.986% and pays Floating Bank of America AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate Merrill Lynch 11/4/2024 9,887	CCIRS	AUD 3,624,974	. ,		11/4/2024	9,887	9,917

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•				
CCIRS	AUD 3,307,878	Fund receives Fixed 1.988% and pays Floating AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	11/4/2024	9,062	9,089
CCIRS	AUD 3,615,912	Fund receives Fixed 1.992% and pays Floating AUD 3 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	11/4/2024	10,002	10,032
CCIRS	EUR 4,280,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.003% and pays Floating	Bank of America	11/4/2024	10,002	10,032
CCIRS	EUR 4,000,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.043% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	15,371	20,139
		EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	27,276	26,976
CCIRS	EUR 4,250,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.098% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	27,266	40,415
CCIRS	EUR 5,686,951	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.043%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	(42,706)	(38,342)
CCIRS	EUR 4,250,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America	6/6/2024		, , ,
CCIRS	EUR 21,000,000	and pays Fixed 0.081% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	0/0/2024	(35,848)	(36,936)
CCIRS	GBP 3,560,000	and pays Fixed 0.228% Fund receives Fixed 1.041% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	(318,686)	(337,413)
		GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	21,302	18,149
CCIRS	GBP 3,835,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.117% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	30,092	35,854
CCIRS	GBP 4,330,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.204% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	56,348	61,324
CCIRS	GBP 10,880,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.245% and pays Floating	Bank of America			
CCIRS	GBP 15,230,000	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.341% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	192,255	178,421
		GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	317,623	331,134
CCIRS	GBP 3,710,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.075%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	(27,153)	(25,889)
CCIRS	GBP 3,010,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.107%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2024	(24,714)	(26,374)
CCIRS	GBP 3,010,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America			
CCIRS	USD 11,712,500	pays Fixed 1.107% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	(22,765)	(26,375)
CCIRS	MXN 38,230,000	pays Fixed 2.580% Fund receives Fixed 7.892% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	(157,068)	(309,626)
		MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Merrill Lynch	11/9/2024	5,790	5,815
CCIRS	AUD 910,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.588% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	4,632	4,640
CCIRS	AUD 1,200,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.634% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	7,756	7,767
CCIRS	AUD 1,750,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.636% and pays Floating	Bank of America			
CCIRS	AUD 1,050,000	AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Fixed 1.682% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	11,416	11,432
		AUD 6 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	8,323	8,333
CCIRS	AUD 1,760,000	AUD 6 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	17,777	17,793
CCIRS	AUD 1,150,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.920% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	17,378	17,389
CCIRS	CAD 970,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.928% and pays Floating	Bank of America			
CCIRS	EUR 1,780,000	CAD 3 Month CDOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	5,015	5,024
CCIRS	EUR 2,300,000	pays Fixed 0.021% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(7,071)	(7,046)
		pays Fixed 0.058%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(13,379)	(13,346)
CCIRS	EUR 660,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.079%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(4,601)	(4,537)
CCIRS	EUR 2,150,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.082%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/0/2024		
CCIRS	EUR 490,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Bank of America	18/9/2024	(15,802)	(15,186)
CCIRS	EUR 1,190,000	pays Fixed 0.095% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(3,779)	(3,772)
		pays Fixed 0.104%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(9,718)	(9,701)
CCIRS	EUR 390,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.108%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(3,264)	(3,258)
CCIRS	EUR 810,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.126%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(7,515)	(7,503)
CCIRS	EUR 1,140,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Bank of America			
CCIRS	GBP 350,000	pays Fixed 0.180% Fund receives Fixed 1.131% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(13,658)	(13,642)
		GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	3,258	3,264

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•		44.0		
CCIRS	GBP 620,000 GBP 770,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.183% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.240% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	7,554	7,565
CCIRS	GBP 1,220,000	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.272% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	11,788	11,801
CCIRS	HKD 13,501,950	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	20,835	20,856
CCIRS	HKD 4,868,050	pays Fixed 2.027% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(11,969)	(11,947)
CCIRS	HKD 5,230,000	pays Fixed 2.030% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(4,382)	(4,374)
CCIRS	HKD 2,652,400	pays Fixed 2.068% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(5,779)	(5,770)
CCIRS	HKD 2,648,491	pays Fixed 2.110% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(3,547)	(3,542)
CCIRS	HKD 10,030,000	pays Fixed 2.112% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(3,577)	(3,573)
CCIRS	HKD 4,110,000	pays Fixed 2.127% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(14,342)	(14,326)
CCIRS	HKD 1,679,109	pays Fixed 2.138% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(6,113)	(6,106)
CCIRS	HKD 5,820,000	pays Fixed 2.150% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(2,612)	(2,609)
CCIRS	HKD 34,420,000	pays Fixed 2.156% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(9,244)	(9,235)
CCIRS	PLN 7,740,000	pays Fixed 2.315% Fund receives Fixed 2.154% and pays Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024 18/9/2024	(84,565) 16,323	(84,508) 16,349
CCIRS	PLN 1,520,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.158% and pays Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	3,256	3,261
CCIRS	SEK 18,860,000	Fund receives Floating SEK 3 Month STIBOR and pays Fixed 0.520%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(20,863)	(21,043)
CCIRS	SEK 15,410,000	Fund receives Floating SEK 3 Month STIBOR and pays Fixed 0.530%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(17,942)	(17,921)
CCIRS	SGD 1,510,000	Fund receives Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR and pays Fixed 2.017%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(8,409)	(8,395)
CCIRS	SGD 12,580,000	Fund receives Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR and pays Fixed 2.071%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(91,197)	(91,079)
CCIRS	USD 890,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.315% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	14,377	14,388
CCIRS	USD 7,040,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.473% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	162,918	161,064
CCIRS	USD 3,480,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.473% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	79,562	79,607
CCIRS	ZAR 8,170,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.380% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	919	926
CCIRS	ZAR 32,380,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.460% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	10,129	10,158
CCIRS	ZAR 32,370,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.475% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	11,342	11,371
CCIRS	ZAR 21,140,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.772% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR Fund receives Fixed Fixed ILSD 3 Month LIBAR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	23,156	23,175
CCIRS	USD 2,060,000 USD 983,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.848% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13/12/2024	(80,474)	(80,448)
CCIRS	USD 1,445,000	pays Fixed 2.552% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/1/2025	(26,173)	(26,160)
CCIRS	USD 2,010,000	pays Fixed 2.558% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/1/2025	(38,840)	(38,822)
CCIRS	USD 330,000	pays Fixed 2.473% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/1/2025	(46,766)	(46,741)
CCIRS	USD 2,460,000	pays Fixed 2.146% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/3/2025	(3,115)	(3,111)
CCIRS	USD 1,300,000	pays Fixed 2.336% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	27/4/2025	(42,678)	(42,646)
CCIRS	EUR 1,666,256	pays Fixed 2.100% Fund receives Fixed 1.047% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	30/4/2026	(7,896)	(7,879)
CCIRS	EUR 1,824,649	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.895% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2027	117,296	117,328
		EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	16/8/2027	106,972	107,007

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•				
CCIRS	JPY 88,000,000 JPY 79,810,000	Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.355% Fund receives Fixed 0.366% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	22/1/2028	(20,013)	(20,001)
CCIRS	EUR 1,884,003	JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/1/2028	18,780	18,791
CCIRS	JPY 52,650,000	and pays Fixed 0.400% Fund receives Fixed 0.363% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2028	(27,603)	(27,567)
CCIRS	JPY 59,000,000	JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	31/7/2028	12,382	12,390
CCIRS	JPY 128,000,000	pays Fixed 0.384% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	9/8/2028	(14,820)	(14,811)
CCIRS	USD 1,180,000	pays Fixed 0.354% Fund receives Fixed 3.062% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/9/2028	(29,234)	(29,216)
CCIRS	USD 1,140,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 3.016% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/12/2028	87,449	87,469
CCIRS	USD 480,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 3.090% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/12/2028	80,468	80,487
CCIRS	USD 470,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.978% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/12/2028	36,612	36,620
		USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/12/2028	31,808	31,816
CCIRS	USD 1,660,000	pays Fixed 0.219% Fund receives Fixed 2.943% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/12/2028	(33,438)	(33,397)
CCIRS	USD 1,520,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.940% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/12/2028	107,739	107,767
CCIRS	USD 610,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.908% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	17/12/2028	98,444	98,470
CCIRS	USD 300,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/12/2028	37,979	37,990
CCIRS	JPY 50,000,000	pays Fixed 2.831% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	21/12/2028	(16,877)	(16,872)
CCIRS	USD 520,000	pays Fixed 0.192% Fund receives Fixed 2.698% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/1/2029	(4,991)	(4,983)
CCIRS	USD 3,550,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/1/2029	23,825	23,834
CCIRS	EUR 1,040,000	pays Fixed 2.200% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2029	(25,652)	(27,304)
CCIRS	EUR 110,000	pays Fixed 1.370% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/2/2029	(106,671)	(106,650)
CCIRS	EUR 880,000	pays Fixed 0.652% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	27/2/2029	(3,552)	(3,550)
CCIRS	EUR 450,000	pays Fixed 0.687% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/3/2029	(31,434)	(31,417)
CCIRS	JPY 7,000,000	pays Fixed 0.710% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/3/2029	(16,563)	(17,087)
CCIRS	EUR 750,000	pays Fixed 0.176%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/3/2029	(594)	(593)
CCIRS	SEK 4,580,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.975% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	12/3/2029	17,483	17,498
CCIRS	SEK 3,730,000	SEK 3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.096% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	12,863	12,872
CCIRS	SEK 1,040,000	SEK 3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.195% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	14,540	14,603
CCIRS	USD 36,000	SEK 3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.577% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/3/2029	4,858	5,011
CCIRS	EUR 320,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	26/3/2029	1,320	1,321
CCIRS	USD 1,760,000	pays Fixed 0.492% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	28/3/2029	(4,953)	(5,172)
CCIRS	EUR 820,000	pays Fixed 2.324% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/3/2029	(28,872)	(28,842)
CCIRS	USD 245,000	pays Fixed 0.439% Fund receives Fixed 2.498% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	1/4/2029	(8,859)	(8,843)
CCIRS	USD 2,610,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.551% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	26/4/2029	7,421	7,425
CCIRS	USD 1,090,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.503% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	26/4/2029	82,857	90,295
CCIRS	USD 480,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.521% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/4/2029	33,978	33,575
		USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	30/4/2029	14,840	15,533

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•			2010	
CCIRS	USD 1,050,000 GBP 770,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.494% and pays Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1/5/2029	31,208	31,491
CCIRS	GBP 770,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 1.325% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	2/5/2029	(21,240)	(18,796)
CCIRS	USD 1,140,000	pays Fixed 1.368% Fund receives Fixed 2.494% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/5/2029	(23,880)	(22,700)
CCIRS	GBP 770,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/5/2029	33,624	34,161
CCIRS	USD 600,000	pays Fixed 1.371% Fund receives Fixed 2.513% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/5/2029	(22,656)	(22,628)
CCIRS	USD 190,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.478% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7/5/2029	19,845	18,938
CCIRS	USD 500,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.542% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/5/2029	5,462	5,465
CCIRS	USD 350,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.426% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/5/2029	17,099	16,936
CCIRS	USD 325,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/5/2029	8,564	8,570
CCIRS	USD 680,000	pays Fixed 2.458% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.445%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10/5/2029 13/5/2029	(8,834) (17,748)	(8,828)
CCIRS	EUR 1,386,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.452%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16/5/2029	(17,748)	(17,737) (15,587)
CCIRS	EUR 2,070,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.530% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	39,732	38,502
CCIRS	EUR 10,670,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.759% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	418,960	443,487
CCIRS	EUR 2,360,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.448%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(18,846)	(24,610)
CCIRS	EUR 1,990,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.448%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(15,891)	(20,751)
CCIRS	EUR 4,300,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.512%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(80,131)	(72,463)
CCIRS	EUR 2,090,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.517%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(36,658)	(36,253)
CCIRS	EUR 2,150,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.522%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(36,116)	(38,349)
CCIRS	EUR 2,170,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.535%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	(44,490)	(41,549)
CCIRS	GBP 2,230,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.206% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	23,190	26,004
CCIRS	GBP 1,585,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.264% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	23,591	28,421
CCIRS	GBP 1,980,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.264% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fixed receives Fixed 1.264% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2029	29,470	35,504
CCIRS	GBP 1,980,000 GBP 1,585,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.264% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.264% and pays Floating	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	33,781	35,504
CCIRS	GBP 1,962,500	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	27,042	28,421
CCIRS	GBP 1,930,000	pays Fixed 1.262% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(29,758)	(34,699)
CCIRS	GBP 2,220,000	pays Fixed 1.339% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(49,483)	(50,277)
CCIRS	GBP 5,610,000	pays Fixed 1.365% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(60,326)	(64,071)
CCIRS	GBP 4,235,000	pays Fixed 1.398% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(198,052)	(181,745)
CCIRS	GBP 5,880,000	pays Fixed 1.413% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(142,818)	(144,334)
CCIRS	USD 42,740,000	pays Fixed 1.523% Fund receives Fixed 2.740% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	(260,080)	(270,745)
CCIRS	USD 1,012,500	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.672% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2029	2,148,149	2,146,403
CCIRS	USD 675,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.672% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	19/6/2029	45,228	45,246
CCIRS	USD 1,012,500	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 2.674% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	19/6/2029	30,124	30,136
		USD 3 Month LIBOR	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2029	45,351	45,369

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
	IDV 404 000 000	•				
CCIRS	JPY 104,000,000 USD 350,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.098% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	637	654
CCIRS	USD 350,000	pays Fixed 2.526% Fund receives Fixed 2.420% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/5/2030	(10,858)	(10,851)
CCIRS	JPY 30,000,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/5/2031	5,602	5,608
CCIRS	JPY 10,970,000	pays Fixed 0.522% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	30/11/2031	(7,831)	(7,827)
CCIRS	JPY 22,300,000	pays Fixed 0.355% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/2/2034	(1,714)	(1,712)
CCIRS	JPY 11,330,000	pays Fixed 0.336% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/2/2034	(2,967)	(2,963)
CCIRS	USD 2,610,000	pays Fixed 0.336% Fund receives Fixed 2.365% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	14/3/2034	(1,478)	(1,476)
CCIRS	USD 350,000	USD 3 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2036	30,685	31,822
CCIRS	USD 400,000	pays Fixed 2.762% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/9/2037	(5,937)	(5,929)
CCIRS	JPY 20,000,000	pays Fixed 2.998% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	29/6/2038	(12,864)	(12,855)
CCIRS	JPY 15,000,000	pays Fixed 0.657% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/12/2038	(9,576)	(9,572)
CCIRS	JPY 12,850,000	pays Fixed 0.616% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	14/12/2038	(6,209)	(6,206)
CCIRS	USD 1,500,000	pays Fixed 0.409% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	3/4/2039	(948)	(945)
CCIRS	JPY 8,200,000	pays Fixed 2.780% Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	4/4/2039	(25,095)	(25,061)
CCIRS	USD 200,000	pays Fixed 0.715% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	21/3/2044	(1,997)	(1,995)
CCIRS	EUR 710,000	pays Fixed 2.974% Fund receives Fixed 1.023% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	8/12/2048	(6,146)	(6,140)
CCIRS	EUR 800,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.068% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	11,968	18,030
CCIRS	EUR 1,620,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.070% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	24,706	30,163
CCIRS	EUR 860,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.114% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	69,358	62,051
CCIRS	EUR 790,000	EUR 6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	43,163	43,341
CCIRS	GBP 720,000	pays Fixed 1.109% Fund receives Fixed 1.475% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	(40,580)	(38,665)
CCIRS	GBP 770,000	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.541% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	41,605	42,685
CCIRS	GBP 755,000	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	61,616	60,514
CCIRS	GBP 755,000	pays Fixed 1.403% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	(28,044)	(28,770)
CCIRS	USD 11,130,000	pays Fixed 1.403% Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	(24,097)	(28,770)
CCIRS	GBP 240,000	pays Fixed 2.895% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2049	(1,265,864)	(1,265,300)
CDS	EUR 80,000	pays Fixed 1.505% Fund receives default protection on Scandinavian Airlines and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	27/2/2068	(27,206)	(27,189)
CDS	EUR 1,075,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2019	(182)	(182)
CDS	EUR 330,000	Naturgy Energy Group SA Fund receives default protection on UniCredit SpA and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/12/2023	9,656	22,485
CDS	EUR 320,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	6,318	41,988
CDS	EUR 4,120,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	(10,415)	(42,572)
CDS	USD 5,570,000	Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1 Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	(2,722)	58,089
CDS	USD 200,000	Markit CDX.NA.IG.30 Fund receives Fixed 1,000% and provides default protection on	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(6,122)	71,907
CDS	JPY 15,857,728	Peoples Republic of China Fund receives default protection on Mitsubishi Corp and	Barclays Bank	20/9/2020	3,370	1,927
		pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/12/2020	517	(1,833)

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		•	Counterparty	uate	LUK	LUK
CDS	JPY 8,312,552	Fund receives default protection on Sumitomo Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank	20/12/2020	(1,305)	(933)
CDS	USD 5,580,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/12/2020	(104,712)	(233,124)
CDS	USD 5,580,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25	Barclays Bank	20/12/2020	164,898	233,124
CDS	EUR 600,000	Fund receives default protection on PostNL NV and	·			
CDS	EUR 165,951	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and	Barclays Bank	20/12/2023	3,567	(5,264)
CDS	EUR 720,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Carlsberg Brewerie SAS and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(14)	(4,230)
CDS	EUR 105,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on CNH Industrial NV and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(424)	(23,434)
CDS	EUR 205,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Renault and pays Fixed 1.000%	Barclays Bank Barclays Bank	20/6/2024 20/6/2024	2,032 (384)	(20,250) 2,418
CDS	EUR 61,000	Fund receives default protection on Valeo and pays Fixed 1.000%	·	20/6/2024	, ,	
CDS	EUR 60,000	Fund receives default protection on Valeo and	Barclays Bank		(454)	1,435
CDS	EUR 89,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Valeo and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(355)	1,412
CDS	EUR 120,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on WPP 2005 Ltd and	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(484)	2,094
CDS	EUR 330,000	pays Fixed 1.000% . Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	140	(1,006)
		on Centrica Plc	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(586)	(2,055)
CDS	EUR 110,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Centrica Plc	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	(139)	(685)
CDS	USD 39,000	Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and pays Fixed 5.000%	Barclays Bank	20/6/2024	3,277	8,094
CDS	EUR 150,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Securitas AB	BNP Paribas	20/9/2019	(1,142)	432
CDS	EUR 140,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Securitas AB	BNP Paribas	20/9/2019	(1,342)	404
CDS	EUR 250,000	Fund receives default protection on Standard Chartered Bank and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/12/2020	(8,997)	(2,812)
CDS	EUR 310,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on				
CDS	USD 550,000	Telefonaktiebolaget LM Ericsson Fund receives default protection on Tyson Foods Inc and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2022	9,601	5,823
CDS	USD 625,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	BNP Paribas	20/12/2023	(4,439)	(9,342)
CDS	EUR 170,000	on Rio Tinto Ltd Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and	BNP Paribas	20/12/2023	3,841	12,915
CDS	EUR 430,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Banco Santander SA and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	75	(4,333)
		pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(348)	15,248
CDS	EUR 45,000	pays Fixed 5.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	885	(8,678)
CDS	EUR 210,000	Fund receives default protection on Lanxess and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	(525)	(1,390)
CDS	USD 500,000	Fund receives default protection on Conagra Brands Inc and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	4,016	(890)
CDS	USD 190,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	678	6,367
CDS	USD 650,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	2,320	21,783
CDS	USD 1,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Hess Corp and				
CDS	USD 205,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	23,240	16,862
CDS	USD 1,000,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on The Kroger Co. and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	11,646	29,824
CDS	EUR 425,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on TVN Finance Corp III AB and	BNP Paribas	20/6/2024	3,648	(3,158)
CDS		pays Fixed 5.000%	Citibank	20/12/2020	61,372	(31,278)
	USD 300,000	Fund receives default protection on Westpac Banking Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/12/2020	(2,467)	(3,365)
CDS	EUR 1,100,000	Fund receives default protection on Sanofi and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/12/2023	5,177	(36,122)
CDS	EUR 290,000	Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(322)	(7,391)
CDS	EUR 145,000	Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(12)	(3,696)

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
CDS	EUR 280,000	Fund receives default protection on HeidelbergCement AG and				
CDS	EUR 480,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Heineken NV and	Citibank	20/6/2024	2,694	(55,611)
		pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	1,170	(15,188)
CDS	EUR 70,000	Fund receives default protection on Renault and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(622)	826
CDS	EUR 145,000	Fund receives default protection on Renault and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(1,289)	1,710
CDS	USD 1,476,435	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	8,517	49,480
CDS	USD 825,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	2,672	27,648
CDS	USD 241,000	Fund receives default protection on Federative Republic of Brazil and pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	781	8,077
CDS	USD 60,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Colombia and				,
CDS	USD 762,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Republic of Philippines and	Citibank	20/6/2024	(111)	411
CDS	USD 176,860	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States and	Citibank	20/6/2024	(751)	(11,524)
CDS	USD 604,628	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States and	Citibank	20/6/2024	(396)	2,363
		pays Fixed 1.000%	Citibank	20/6/2024	(1,353)	8,077
CDS	EUR 10,000	Fund receives default protection on Scandinavian Airlines and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2019	(2)	(23)
CDS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives default protection on Scandinavian Airlines and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/6/2019	274	(228)
CDS	EUR 118,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2020	23,092	(1,282)
CDS	EUR 50,000	Fund receives default protection on Stena AB and pays Fixed 5.000%	Credit Suisse	20/12/2021	(6,598)	(1,660)
CDS	USD 560,000	Fund receives default protection on Arrow Electronics Inc and	Credit Suisse	20/12/2023	(730)	, , ,
CDS	EUR 60,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on CNH Industrial NV and			, ,	(3,201)
CDS	USD 3,340,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives Fixed 2.000% and provides default protection	Credit Suisse	20/6/2024	1,153	(11,571)
CDS	USD 245,000	on Markit CMBX.NA.A.9 Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey and	Credit Suisse	17/9/2058	79,924	17,174
CDS	EUR 84,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and	Deutsche Bank	20/6/2024	14,133	35,644
CDS	EUR 211,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	17,435	(912)
		pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	41,523	(2,292)
CDS	EUR 211,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	41,074	(2,292)
CDS	EUR 97,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	19,148	(1,054)
CDS	EUR 113,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	22,297	(1,227)
CDS	EUR 131,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and pays Fixed 5.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	26,157	(1,423)
CDS	EUR 201,000	Fund receives default protection on Cerved Group SpA and				
CDS	EUR 340,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on Standard Chartered Bank	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	41,352	(2,183)
CDS	EUR 193,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Sudzucker International	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(8,114)	(4,513)
CDS	EUR 380,000	Finance BV and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Suedzucker AG and	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(3,208)	(2,111)
CDS	EUR 194,000	pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(5,963)	(4,156)
		pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(3,681)	(2,122)
CDS	EUR 211,000	Fund receives default protection on Suedzucker AG and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(5,565)	(2,307)
CDS	JPY 9,775,171	Fund receives default protection on ITOCHU Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(461)	(1,087)
CDS	JPY 9,775,171	Fund receives default protection on ITOCHU Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(432)	(1,096)
CDS	JPY 5,000,000	Fund receives default protection on ITOCHU Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(316)	(561)
CDS	JPY 10,674,487	Fund receives default protection on ITOCHU Corp and			, ,	, ,
		pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(442)	(1,197)

Time	Nominal	Description	Countomortu	Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CDS	JPY 9,775,171	Fund receives default protection on Mitsubishi Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	169	(1,130)
CDS	JPY 15,000,000 JPY 9,775,171	Fund receives default protection on Mitsui & Co Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Mitsui & Co Ltd and	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(928)	(1,718)
CDS	USD 600,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	(752)	(1,120)
CDS	EUR 250,000	on Markit iTraxx Asia ex-Japan IG Series 24 Version 1 Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Goldman Sachs	20/12/2020	21,939	6,538
CDS	EUR 250,000	on Telefonaktiebolaget LM Ericsson Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2022	6,890	4,696
CDS	EUR 320,000	on Telefonaktiebolaget LM Ericsson Fund receives default protection on Heineken NV and	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2022	6,890	4,696
CDS	EUR 10,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	780	(10,126)
CDS	USD 22,000	on Centrica Plc Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	(17)	(62)
CDS	USD 280,000	pays Fixed 5.000% Fund receives default protection on International Paper Co	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	1,972	4,566
CDS	USD 410,000	and pays Fixed 1.000%	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	(105)	(3,547)
CDS	EUR 179,049	Fund receives default protection on Weyerhaeuser Co and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	1,316	(5,683)
CDS	EUR 75,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and	HSBC	20/6/2024	78	(4,563)
CDS	EUR 90,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and	HSBC	20/6/2024	323	(655)
		pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	276	(786)
CDS	EUR 170,000 EUR 80,000	Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	479	(1,485)
	,	Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	345	(699)
CDS	EUR 795,000	Fund receives default protection on ENI S.p.A. and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	1,778	(13,899)
CDS	EUR 630,000	Fund receives default protection on Lanxess and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	2,468	(4,170)
CDS	EUR 230,000	Fund receives default protection on WPP 2005 Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	(85)	(1,928)
CDS	EUR 270,000	Fund receives default protection on WPP 2005 Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	439	(2,264)
CDS	USD 40,000	Fund receives default protection on Argentine Republic and pays Fixed 5.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	3,694	8,302
CDS	USD 284,140	Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	(773)	3,796
CDS	USD 971,384	Fund receives default protection on United Mexican States and pays Fixed 1.000%	HSBC	20/6/2024	(2,644)	12,976
CDS	JPY 8,438,819	Fund receives default protection on Sumitomo Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(1,575)	(947)
CDS	USD 662,624	Banking Group Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(4,606)	(7,558)
CDS	USD 437,376	Banking Group Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(2,844)	(4,989)
CDS	USD 650,000	Fund receives default protection on Commonwealth Bank of Australia and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(5,036)	(7,340)
CDS	USD 300,000	Fund receives default protection on National Australia Bank Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2020	(3,030)	(3,414)
CDS	EUR 360,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Telefonaktiebolaget LM Ericsson	JP Morgan	20/6/2022	9,371	6,762
CDS	EUR 275,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	JP Morgan	20/12/2022	(14,694)	42,366
CDS	EUR 1,050,000	Fund receives default protection on Veolia Environnement SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	(6,132)	(32,669)
CDS	EUR 1,675,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Vivendi	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	6,219	43,767
CDS	USD 560,000	Fund receives default protection on Conagra Brands Inc and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	(58)	(3,494)
CDS	USD 560,000	Fund receives default protection on Gen Mls Inc and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/12/2023	(2,697)	(7,983)
CDS	EUR 150,000	Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	423	(1,310)

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
		·	oouo.pu.sy			
CDS	EUR 145,000	Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	409	(1,266)
CDS	EUR 140,000	Fund receives default protection on CNH Industrial NV and pays Fixed 5.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	2,505	(26,999)
CDS	USD 2,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Adarko Petroleum Corp and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	7,100	(28,386)
CDS	USD 149,311	Fund receives default protection on Peoples Republic China and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	337	(2,594)
CDS	USD 150,689	Fund receives default protection on Peoples Republic China and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	361	(2,617)
CDS	EUR 130,000	Fund receives default protection on Standard Chartered Bank and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/12/2020	(5,005)	(1,726)
CDS	USD 1,100,000	Fund receives default protection on CDN Natural Resorces Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/12/2023	(19,920)	(5,280)
CDS	EUR 160,000	Fund receives default protection on Akzo Nobel NV and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	70	(4,078)
CDS	EUR 130,000	Fund receives default protection on Carrefour SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	366	(1,135)
CDS	EUR 170,000	Fund receives default protection on Enel SpA and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	549	(583)
CDS	EUR 210,000	Fund receives default protection on Solvay SA and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	864	(2,302)
CDS	EUR 70,000	Fund receives default protection on WPP 2005 Ltd and pays Fixed 1.000%	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	(100)	(587)
CDS	USD 235,000	Fund receives default protection on Republic of Turkey			, ,	, ,
CDS	USD 142,000	and pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives default protection on St Qatar and	Morgan Stanley	20/6/2024	13,215	34,189
ILS	GBP 800,000	pays Fixed 1.000% Fund receives Fixed 3.612% and pays Floating GBP	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	20/6/2024	58	(1,834)
ILS	GBP 307,750	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	9,806	9,821
ILS	GBP 332,750	pays Fixed 3.610% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(3,735)	(3,730)
ILS	GBP 320,250	pays Fixed 3.630% Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(4,458)	(4,452)
ILS	GBP 345,540	pays Fixed 3.645% Fund receives Fixed 3.640% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2023	(4,593)	(4,587)
ILS	GBP 341,079	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.650% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2028	4,538	4,547
ILS	GBP 745,540	GBP 12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.655% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/12/2028	4,970	4,979
		GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	11,400	11,419
ILS	GBP 1,840,695	Fund receives Fixed 3.472% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Goldman Sachs	15/9/2023	7,296	7,296
ILS	GBP 646,123	Fund receives Fixed 3.472% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Goldman Sachs	15/9/2023	2,561	2,561
IRS	EUR 1,060,000	EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	27/2/2021	2,283	2,292
IRS	EUR 4,490,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4/3/2021	10,635	10,672
IRS	EUR 6,460,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/3/2021	15,712	15,773
IRS	EUR 21,000,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/3/2021	(11,141)	(10,967)
IRS	EUR 8,170,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	28/3/2021	14,036	14,283
IRS	EUR 8,540,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1/4/2021	10,625	10,695
IRS	EUR 21,700,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16/5/2021	19,743	24,811
IRS	EUR 14,174,042		Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	25,709	25,238
IRS	EUR 10,600,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America			
IRS	EUR 10,660,000	pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2021	(17,610)	(19,592)
IRS	EUR 10,515,000	pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2021	(8,781)	(13,737)
IRS	EUR 10,535,613	pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2021	(6,408)	(6,661)
		pays Fixed 0.000%	Merrill Lynch	6/6/2021	(5,537)	(6,373)

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
IRS	EUR 3,416,325	Fund receives Floating FLID 6 Month LIBOD and	Bank of America			
IRS	USD 9,480,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives Floating USD 12 Month 1D Overnight	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2021	(890)	(1,320)
IRS	EUR 1,340,000	Fed Funds Effective Rate and pays Fixed 1.884% Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/6/2021	(19,787)	(25,674)
IRS	GBP 1,098,000	EUR 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13/2/2022	6,079	6,090
IRS	GBP 1,904,000	pays Fixed 1.064% Tund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/6/2022	(6,340)	(6,324)
IRS	GBP 2,237,000	pays Fixed 1.078% Fund receives Fixed 3.427% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	17/6/2022	(11,910)	(11,882)
IRS	USD 7,560,000	GBP 12 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 12 Month 1D Overnight	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/10/2023	11,826	11,864
IRS	JPY 21,000,000	Fed Funds Effective Rate and pays Fixed 1.740% Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	30/11/2023	(21,650)	(17,270)
IRS	GBP 3,250,000	JPY 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/3/2024	340	342
IRS	EUR 4,205,000	pays Fixed 3.595% Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/5/2024	12,185	12,241
IRS	EUR 4,216,245	EUR 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	13,861	12,972
IRS	EUR 1,343,199	. ,	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	10,540	13,181
IRS	EUR 4,550,000	EUR 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	904	1,455
IRS	CNY 14,005,000	EUR 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month 7D China Fixing	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	6/6/2024	14,736	18,308
IRS	CNY 1,974,019	Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.073% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	19/6/2024	(7,768)	(7,768)
IRS	CNY 13,980,000	Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.070% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.110%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2024 19/6/2024	(1,059)	(1,059) (10,870)
IRS	CNY 10,105,225	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.115%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(10,870) (5,922)	(5,922)
IRS	JPY 76,000,000	Fund receives Floating JPY 3 Month CDOR and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(816)	(807)
IRS	KRW 727,549,709	Fund receives Fixed 1.481% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	1,210	1,210
IRS	GBP 2,864,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.122% and pays Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8/6/2027	20,899	20,899
IRS	GBP 2,223,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.422% and pays Floating GBP 1 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/11/2027	(27,633)	(27,577)
IRS	EUR 1,884,002	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.435%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(33,365)	(33,329)
IRS	EUR 3,768,005	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.447%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(70,840)	(70,768)
IRS	GBP 670,000		Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/2/2028	(11,703)	(11,685)
IRS	GBP 2,620,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.320% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2028	(73,519)	(73,451)
IRS	GBP 451,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.422%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/3/2048	23,745	23,769
IRS	CNY 2,630,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.065%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(1,332)	(1,332)
IRS	CNY 2,155,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.065%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(1,091)	(1,091)
IRS	CNY 6,940,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.053%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(3,013)	(3,013)
IRS	CNY 6,995,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.053%	BNP Paribas	19/6/2024	(3,037)	(3,037)
IRS	CNY 3,679,724	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.110%	BNP Paribas	18/9/2024	(2,046)	(2,046)
IRS	MYR 4,485,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.442% and pays Floating MYR 3 Month LIBOR	Citibank	18/9/2022	2,782	2,782
IRS	MYR 3,839,794	Fund receives Fixed 3.471% and pays Floating MYR 3 Month KLIBO	Citibank	18/9/2022	3,042	3,042
IRS IRS	BRL 1,550,000 CNY 6,430,000	Fund receives Fixed 8.200% and pays Floating BRL 6 Month Brasil Interest Rate	Citibank	2/1/2023	7,034	7,034
IRS	CNY 7,010,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 2.962% Fund receives Floating CNY 3 Month 7D China	Citibank	19/6/2024	713	713
11/0	OINT 7,010,000	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.067%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(3,635)	(3,635)

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
IRS	CNY 3,204,439	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.055%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(1,430)	(1,430)
IRS	CNY 3,888,500	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.040%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(1,384)	(1,384)
IRS	CNY 5,736,500	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 3.050%	Citibank	19/6/2024	(2,387)	(2,387)
IRS	CNY 5,724,000	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.075%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(1,985)	(1,985)
IRS	CNY 5,151,600	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.090%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(2,249)	(2,249)
IRS	CNY 3,434,400	Fund receives Floating CNY 12 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.090%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(1,499)	(1,499)
IRS	CNY 7,111,100	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.095%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(3,317)	(3,317)
IRS	KRW 727,549,709	KRW 3 Month KSDA	Citibank	18/9/2024	1,184	1,184
IRS	KRW 727,440,582	KRW 3 Month KSDA	Citibank	18/9/2024	1,315	1,315
IRS	1,289,610,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.552% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Citibank	18/9/2024	5,424	5,424
IRS	MXN 40,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.900% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Deutsche Bank	8/1/2020	(6,572)	(6,572)
IRS	MXN 5,124,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.710% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Deutsche Bank	5/1/2022	(1,543)	(1,543)
IRS	1,274,650,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.614% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Deutsche Bank	18/9/2024	8,258	8,258
IRS	MXN 702,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.790% and pays Floating MXN 1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate	Deutsche Bank	31/12/2025	(206)	(206)
IRS IRS	CNY 1,598,955 CNY 3,846,402	Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.062% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China	HSBC	19/6/2024	(781)	(781)
IRS	CNY 3,737,549	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.102% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China	HSBC	18/9/2024	(1,966)	(1,967)
IRS	MYR 3,796,650	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.102% Fund receives Fixed 3.455% and pays Floating	HSBC	18/9/2024	(1,900)	(1,900)
IRS	BRL 1,936,949	MYR 3 Month KLIBO Fund receives Fixed 8.260% and pays Floating	JP Morgan	18/9/2022	2,641	2,641
IRS	BRL 2,186,570	BRL 12 Month CPTFEMU Fund receives Fixed 8.270% and pays Floating	JP Morgan	2/1/2023	9,855	9,855
IRS	CNY 1,586,200	BRL 12 Month CPTFEMU Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China	JP Morgan	2/1/2023	11,261	11,261
IRS	CNY 1,733,285	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.032% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(493)	(493)
IRS	CNY 4,323,102	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.062% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month LIBOR 7D	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(852)	(852)
IRS	CNY 3,520,000	China Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.080% Fund receives Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China	JP Morgan	19/6/2024	(2,580)	(2,580)
11.0	3141 0,020,000	Fixing Repo Rates and pays Fixed 3.075%	JP Morgan	18/9/2024	(1,221)	(1,221)
Total (	Gross underlying exp	osure - EUR 1,125,931,306)			681,216	(1,193,892)

CCCDS: Centrally Cleared Credit Default Swaps CCILS: Centrally Cleared Inflation Linked Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps ILS: Inflation Linked Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
320	GBP	2 Year Sterling Put Futures-Style Option (HSBC)			
		(strike price GBP 98.00)	June 2019	-	(19,833)
(77)	USD	90 Day Euro	March 2021	16,955,565	(236,312)
77	USD	90 Day Euro	December 2020	16,950,389	113,109
183	AUD	Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	16,118,276	405,765
(140)		Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	12,330,922	(320,662)
59	CAD	Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	5,573,903	41,033
(131)		Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	12,375,953	(90,942)
179	EUR	Euro BOBL	June 2019	23,978,840	59,800
(31)		Euro BOBL	June 2019	4,152,760	(57,390)
(80)		Euro BTP	June 2019	10,391,200	(6,670)
	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	1,773,280	(634)
(337)	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	56,747,430	(845,417)
27	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	4,546,530	15,956
	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	197,360	5,450
(10)	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	1,973,600	(82,652)
183	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	20,517,960	10,675
(7)	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	784,840	(580)
(50)	EUR	Euro-OAT	June 2019	8,213,000	(42,533)
44	EUR	Euro-OAT	June 2019	7,227,440	70,200
(10)		Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	12,618,397	(36,653)
(26)	KRW	Korean 10 Year Bond	June 2019	2,554,088	(62,414)
43	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	6,299,369	24,010
(145)	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	21,242,059	(86,585)
11	USD	US Long Bond	September 2019	1,511,040	17,862
(112)	USD	US Long Bond	September 2019	15,385,136	(224,597)
249	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	28,217,803	270,087
42	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	5,126,614	21,748
(584)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	66,181,513	(275,989)
(33)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	4,028,054	(19,611)
33	USD	US Treasury 2 Year Note	September 2019	6,342,210	13,016
(144)	USD	US Treasury 2 Year Note	September 2019	27,675,097	(57,406)
362	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	38,002,344	142,930
(198)	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	20,785,812	(52,733)
11	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	1,726,991	31,614
(20)	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	3,139,984	(34,142)
Total				481,645,759	(1,310,500)

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
ARS	1,112,400	USD	24,000	BNP Paribas	18/6/2019	240
ARS	2,191,200	USD	48,000	Citibank	18/6/2019	(176)
ARS	1,118,400	USD	24,000	JP Morgan	18/6/2019	357
ARS	4,155,700	USD	94,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(3,126)
AUD	130,000	EUR	82,403	Royal Bank		
				of Canada	19/6/2019	(1,824)
AUD	137,000	USD	94,351	Bank of America		, ,
				Merrill Lynch	4/6/2019	431
AUD	137,000	USD	94,247	HSBC	19/6/2019	562
AUD	3,350,000	USD	2,407,608	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(78,466)
AUD	239,000	USD	166,541	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(921)
BRL	572,469	USD	143,000	Citibank	4/6/2019	1,696
BRL	283,020	USD	71,000	Morgan Stanley	4/6/2019	567
BRL	1,947,750	USD	490,000	Natwest Markets	4/6/2019	2,667
BRL	1,393,896	USD	354,000	UBS	4/6/2019	(1,079)
BRL	282,992	USD	71,000	Goldman Sachs	2/7/2019	388
CAD	190,000	EUR	125,953	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(218)
CAD	450,000	EUR	296,928	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	865
CAD	320,000	EUR	211,239	Nomura		
				International	19/6/2019	525
CAD	520,000	EUR	342,104	Royal Bank		
				of Canada	19/6/2019	2,013

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
CAD	500.000	EUR	331,617	State Street Bank		
OND	000,000	LOIX	001,017	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(735
CAD	190.000	EUR	126.224	Toronto	10/0/2010	(100
O/ LD	100,000	LOIX	120,221	Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	(489
CAD	93.343	USD	70,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	(883
CAD	93,444	USD	70.000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(816
CHF	68,202	EUR	60.000	Citibank	19/6/2019	822
CLP	50,480,625	USD	71,250	HSBC	19/6/2019	(208
CNY	8,095,000	USD	1,210,512	Citibank	19/6/2019	(35,360
CNY	4,040,000	USD	604,090	HSBC	19/6/2019	(17,607
CNY	4,045,000	USD	604,318	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(17,164
CNY	22,770,000	USD	3,387,990	Standard		-
				Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(84,248
COP	198,120,000	USD	60,000	Natwest Markets	12/6/2019	(1,237
COP	198,240,000	USD	60,000	UBS	12/6/2019	(1,20
EGP	197,374	USD	11,272	Citibank	17/7/2019	366
EGP	152,652	USD	8,728	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	274
EGP	2,573,250	USD	141,000	Citibank	9/9/2019	8,018
EUR	96,031	AUD	153,600	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	5/6/2019	753
EUR	422,538	AUD	680,000	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,048

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	-					Net unrealised							Net unrealised
					Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Curre	ncy Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
EUR	129,957		210,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	(209)	EUR	12,686	NZD	21,800	State Street Bank		
EUR			840,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	135					& Trust Company	5/6/2019	(46)
EUR	838,183	AUD	1,350,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	1,401	EUR	140,691		1,500,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(375)
EUR	130,078	AUD	210,000	State Street Bank	10/0/0010	(00)	EUR	371,728		3,877,286	Citibank	19/6/2019	7,092
EUD	40.007	040	45.000	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(88)	EUR	528,796		5,608,008	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	1,395
EUR	10,627	CAD	15,900	Standard	E/G/2010	06	EUR	332,501		3,500,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	3,346
EUR	292,759	CAD	439,000	Chartered Bank State Street Bank	5/6/2019	96	EUR EUR	254,705	SEK SEK	100,000 2,700,000	HSBC JP Morgan	19/6/2019	31 785
LUIX	232,133	CAD	459,000	& Trust Company	5/6/2019	1,998	EUR	1,852		20,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(29)
EUR	33,050	CAD	50,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(38)	EUR	11,999		125,475	Royal Bank	13/0/2013	(29)
EUR	19,907	CAD	30,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	54	LOIN	11,000	OLIT	120, 110	of Canada	19/6/2019	199
EUR	32,894		50,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(194)	EUR	229,124	SEK	2,400,000	Standard		
EUR	65,961	CAD	100,000	Standard		, ,					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	3,418
				Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(215)	EUR	116,929	SEK	1,220,000	Toronto		
EUR	570,940	CAD	860,000	Toronto							Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	2,195
				Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	1,823	EUR	12,752		136,517	UBS	19/6/2019	(86)
EUR	33,052		50,000	UBS	19/6/2019	(36)	EUR	26,009		40,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	32
EUR	98,367	CAD	150,000	Westpac	19/6/2019	(898)	EUR	19,581		30,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	98
EUR	60,000	CHF	68,229	Standard		(2.42)	EUR	94,168		145,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	2
EUD	400.000	000	405.000	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(846)	EUR	663,785	USD	746,861	Bank of America	E (0 (00 4 0	(5.400)
EUR	122,009	GBP	105,000	Citibank	5/6/2019	3,543	EUD	00.574	HOD	00.000	Merrill Lynch	5/6/2019	(5,480)
EUR	24,579	GBP	21,700	Goldman Sachs	5/6/2019	96	EUR	32,574		36,300	BNP Paribas	5/6/2019	46
EUR	20,185,314	GBP	17,250,000	Bank of America	10/6/2010	722.005	EUR	284,500		318,935	Citibank	5/6/2019	(1,299)
EUR	14,098,077	CRD	12,050,000	Merrill Lynch Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	732,095 509,017	EUR EUR	570,014 120,047,707		642,000 135,079,000	Goldman Sachs HSBC	5/6/2019 5/6/2019	(5,285)
EUR	883,435	GBP	778,432	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	5,579	EUR	112,090		126,000	Standard	3/0/2019	(997,203)
EUR	1,149,832	GBP	1,001,568	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	20,341	LOIN	112,030	OOD	120,000	Chartered Bank	5/6/2019	(819)
EUR	803,711	GBP	690,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	25,582	EUR	89,950	USD	101,000	State Street Bank	0/0/2010	(010)
EUR	174,304	GBP	150,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	5,145		00,000	002	,	& Trust Company	5/6/2019	(557)
EUR	339,263	GBP	290,000	Nomura		2,1.12	EUR	41,091	USD	46,100	Toronto		()
	,		,	International	19/6/2019	12,223		,		,	Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(219)
EUR	84,470,428	GBP	72,200,000	Royal Bank			EUR	549,138	USD	614,000	UBS	5/6/2019	(1,071)
				of Canada	19/6/2019	3,048,839	EUR	638,466	USD	713,300	Westpac	5/6/2019	(725)
EUR	92,935	GBP	80,000	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	2,717	EUR	31,887,422	USD	35,761,712	Barclays Bank	17/6/2019	(126,507)
EUR	1,157,082	GBP	1,000,000	State Street Bank			EUR	622,539	USD	700,000	BNP Paribas	17/6/2019	(4,102)
				& Trust Company	19/6/2019	29,359	EUR	667,768	USD	750,000	Citibank	17/6/2019	(3,633)
EUR	461,069	GBP	400,000	Toronto			EUR	223,190		250,000	HSBC	17/6/2019	(610)
				Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	9,979	EUR	356,072		400,000	JP Morgan	17/6/2019	(2,008)
EUR	805,377		700,000	UBS	19/6/2019	15,971	EUR	1,154,542	USD	1,300,000	Standard		
EUR	10,528,739	GBP	9,100,000	Westpac	19/6/2019	266,462	EUD	4 404 040	LIOD	4 500 500	Chartered Bank	17/6/2019	(9,220)
EUR	28,577		250,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	41	EUR	1,404,319	USD	1,589,700	Bank of America	40/0/0040	(40.500)
EUR	70,620	HKD	630,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(1,291)	EUD	04 040 400	LICD	04 075 000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(18,538)
EUR EUR	11,292 28,506	HKD	100,000 250,000	Natwest Markets UBS	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(122)	EUR EUR	21,313,120 10,713,467		24,275,600 12,160,000	Barclays Bank Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(414,684) (170,304)
EUR	316	JPY	39,000	Bank of America	19/0/2019	(30)	EUR	510,000		578,172	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(7,491)
LOIX	310	01 1	33,000	Merrill Lynch	5/6/2019	(5)	EUR	23,630,487		26.922.918	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(466,790)
EUR	1,749	JPY	214 900N	omura International	5/6/2019	(21)	EUR	2,082,058		2,350,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(21,302)
EUR	55,977		7,022,000	Standard	0,0,20.0	(= . /	EUR	4,376,676		4,929,764	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(35,694)
	00,011		.,022,000	Chartered Bank	5/6/2019	(1,860)	EUR	1,775,768		2,000,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(14,326)
EUR	12,084	JPY	1,489,900	State Street Bank		(1,222)	EUR	166,770		190,000	Nomura		(11,020)
				& Trust Company	5/6/2019	(188)					International	19/6/2019	(3,289)
EUR	1,507	JPY	185,000	Toronto		` ′	EUR	844,996	USD	960,000	Royal Bank		, ,
				Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(17)					of Canada	19/6/2019	(14,249)
EUR	14,074	JPY	1,750,000	Bank of America			EUR	88,387		100,000	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	(1,118)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(339)	EUR	2,559,439	USD	2,880,000	Standard		
EUR	4,891,084		600,500,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(54,646)					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(18,297)
EUR	8,164		1,000,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(72)	EUR	2,219,830	USD	2,500,000	State Street Bank		
EUR	24,966		3,050,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(154)					& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(17,787)
EUR	4,478,915	JPY	566,020,000	State Street Bank			EUR	2,238,740	USD	2,500,000	Toronto		
EUD	44.00	ID\/	4 400 000	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(182,837)		E 000 100	HOD	0.000.000	Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	1,123
EUR	11,224		1,400,000	Westpac	19/6/2019	(306)	EUR	5,339,408		6,000,000	UBS	19/6/2019	(30,874)
EUR	581,685		12,690,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	6,597	EUR	2,637,472		3,000,000	Westpac	19/6/2019	(47,669)
EUR	1,698,894		37,950,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(20,932)	EUR		ZAR	140,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	(155)
EUR	94,299		2,100,000	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	(870)	EUR	1,854,622		31,000,000	HSBC IP Morgan	19/6/2019	(36,629)
EUR	210,465	IVIAIN	4,670,000	Royal Bank of Canada	19/6/2019	(1 171)	EUR GBP	126,961 8,000,000		2,030,000 9,102,788	JP Morgan BNP Paribas	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	3,115 (81,006)
EUR	23,171	MYN	500,000	or Canada UBS	19/6/2019	(1,171) 512	GBP	80,000		9,102,788	Citibank	19/6/2019	(81,006)
EUR	1,073,290		10,500,000	Toronto	13/0/2019	312	GBP	747,359		92,506 871,234	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(2,200)
LUI	1,013,230	NOIL	10,000,000	Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	960	GBP	121,231		141,697	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(4,982)
				50./milon bunk	. 5. 5. 5. 10			121,201		111,007	Columnia Odolio	.5/5/2010	(1,502)

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

appreciation/		or may 2						40 41 0	i iliay 2	• • •				
Company   Comp	Currence	. Durchassa	Cumanau	Calaa	Country		appreciation/ (depreciation)	C	Durchassa	Cuman	.av Calaa	Countomortu	~	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
GPF   10,000   UR	Currenc	y Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUK	Currency	Purchases	Curren	cy Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
Ger   10000   UR   14-24   Mayors Markets   1982019	GBP	1 100 000	FUR	1 287 084	HSBC	19/6/2019	(46 589)	USD	70 000	CAD	93 278	Toronto		
Care		, ,						002	. 0,000	0, 15	00,2.0		19/6/2019	925
Sep								USD	28 459	CHF	28 257		10/0/2010	020
Sep		,				10/0/2010	(.,==0)	002	20,.00	O	20,20.		9/9/2019	80
Gen	02.	,		0,	•	19/6/2019	(1 661)	USD	71 500	CLP	49 450 115			1,729
1-1-1-	GBP	560 000	FUR	646 022		10/0/2010	(1,001)		,					1,191
GPF	02.	000,000		0.0,022		19/6/2019	(14.497)						10/0/2010	.,
Column	GBP	150.000	EUR	174.266			(, ,		,		-,,		17/6/2019	11,157
Care   1,200,000   US   1,816,042   Bark of America   Memill Lynch   980,2019   580,2019   Call 1,980   US   225,9148   Child   15,810,000   Call 1,980   Call	02.	.00,000		,200		19/6/2019	(5 107)	USD	2 952 400	CNH	20 070 000			54,169
Memil Lynd   1982/019   1982/01	GBP	1.230.000	USD	1.616.042		10/0/2010	(0,.0.)		, ,		, ,			3,621
GPP   9.500.00   USD   727.802   Beralays-Bank   1960/219   (31.199)   USD   2.258.218   CM+   1510/000   Cmilbank   1960/219   GEP   9.000   USD   119.757   Smooth   1960/219   G.5.577   USD   2.388.218   CM   3.855.000   Cmilbank   1960/219   G.5.577   USD   2.388.218   CM   2.885.000   Cmilbank   1960/219   G.5.577   USD   2.428.600   CM   2.885.000   Cmilbank   1960/219   G.5.577   USD   2.428.600   CM   2.885.000   CM		,,,,		.,		19/6/2019	(59.335)					•		7,337
GPP	GBP	550.000	USD	727.802	•									68,279
GPB   9.000 USD		,												46,292
GBP   348,800   USD   442,986   Aniwest Marker   1980,2019   21,000   USD   342,865   CNP   2,860,000   Columns Sachs   1980,2019   G.528   USD   340,000   CP   445,000   CP   445,000		, ,												5,032
GP		,		,	,									4,547
Page		,		,			(=:,===)		,		, ,			13,276
Column   C		,		-,-	•	19/6/2019	(5.527)							31,211
Company   Comp	GBP	140.000	USD	182.425								•		73
IRM   1,053,446,776   USD   1,053,446,776   USD   1,057,166   USD   1,057,166   USD   1,057,167   US		,		,										
BAT   14,700   150   1									,		,-		5/6/2019	834
Marrial Lynch   198/2019   630   198   198   198/2019		, , ,						USD	157.516	EUR	140.000			
IRA   1347000000 USD   941 811		-,,				19/6/2019	630		,		,		5/6/2019	1,151
IR   1,030,000,000   ISD   970,268   918,000   918   919,000   918,000   918,000   919,000   9	IDR 1	3.470.000.000	USD	941.811	•			USD	6.500.000	EUR	5.717.457			, -
IRN   3.422.480,000   USD   239,000   USD		, , ,							.,,		-, , -		19/6/2019	100,348
IRN		, , ,						USD	2.000.000	EUR	1.788.339			1,755
INPA			USD				, ,	USD		EUR				48,112
JPP   2110,000   USD   1912/791   Morgan Starley   1962019   25,762   USD   300,000   EUR   75,04,322   JPM (regain)   1962019   19620					BNP Paribas				, ,					40,495
PM   211,000,000   USD   1,912,791   Morgan Standard   Standard   Chartered Bank   Standard   Chartered Bank   Standard   Chartered Bank   Standard   St	JPY	470.000	EUR	3.723	Natwest Markets	19/6/2019	, ,	USD	1,170,626	EUR		Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	17,765
MRM   1,816,733   US		,		,						EUR			19/6/2019	103,578
NAN		, ,					-, -							,-
MXN		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		,		19/6/2019	(99)		,		- , -		19/6/2019	733
Maril Lynch   196/2019   (2,688)   Maril Lynch   196/2019   (6,421)   USD   3,329,695   GBP   2,590,000   Bank of America   Maril Lynch   196/2019   (4,216)   USD   2,593,671   GBP   1,980,000   Bank of America   Maril Lynch   196/2019   (4,216)   USD   2,593,671   GBP   1,980,000   Bank of America   Maril Lynch   196/2019   (4,216)   USD   2,593,671   GBP   1,980,000   Bank of America   Maril Lynch   196/2019   (4,216)   USD   2,593,671   GBP   1,980,000   Bank of America   Maril Lynch   1,96/2019   (4,216)   USD   4,596   GBP   3,900,000   USD   4,796   USD   1,153,394   GBP   900,432   Natwest Markets   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   2,399,217   GBP   1,800,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   2,399,217   GBP   1,800,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   2,399,217   GBP   3,700,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   4,796,737   GBP   3,700,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   3,700,000   DR   1,370,1185,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   3,700,000   DR   1,370,1185,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   3,700,000   DR   1,370,1185,000   Royles Bank   196/2019   (1,115)   USD   3,700,000   DR   1,370,000   Bank   America   Maril Lynch   1,000,000   Royles Bank   1,000,000	MXN	1.816.733	USD	95.000			(/	USD	113.702	EUR	100.000			
MXN   4,934,144   USD   257,000   BNP Paribas   196,0219   (4,216)   USD   3,226,865   GBP   2,590,000   Bank of America   196,0219   MXK   2,839,933   EUR   2,9481   Cilibank   196,0219   440   USD   2,593,647   GBP   3,900,000   Deutsche Bank   196,0219   MXK   3,000,000   EUR   64,2898   Deutsche Bank   196,0219   410   USD   455,426   GBP   3,900,000   MSBC   196,0219   MXK   1,000,000   MSBC   1,000,00		,,		,		19/6/2019	(2.698)		-, -		,		9/9/2019	1,087
MXN   A03.611   USD   208.789   USS   196.2019   (4.216)   (4.216)   (4.216)   (4.216)   (4.24)   (4	MXN	4.934.144	USD	257.000				USD	3.329.695	GBP	2.590.000	•		,
NOK									-,,		_,,		19/6/2019	59,432
NOK								USD	2.593.647	GBP	1.980.000	•		88,545
NOK   1,380,067   EUR   139,003   UBS   196/2019   (777)   USD   2,359,217   GBP   1,800,000   Royal Bank   Formal   1,000				,			, ,							1,648
NZD		, ,		,							,			17,388
PHP   25,000,000   USD   475,597   BMP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3,740)   USD   472,573   GBP   370,000   Toronto   T					Natwest Markets					GBP				,
SEK   173,876   EUR   17,343   Bark   19/6/2019   (3,740)   USD   472,573   GBP   370,000   Toronto   SEK   1738,876   EUR   165,567   Citibank   19/6/2019   (2,95)   USD   75,661   GBP   370,000   Dominion Bank   19/6/2019   (3,740)   USD   35,000   UR   1,370,185,000   Bark of America   Merrill Lynch   17/6/2019   (3,740)   USD   35,000   UR   1,370,185,000   Bark of America   Merrill Lynch   17/6/2019   (3,740)   USD   35,000   UR   1,370,185,000   Bark of America   Merrill Lynch   17/6/2019   (4,224)   USD   35,000   UR   1,370,185,000   Bark of America   Merrill Lynch   18/6/2019   (4,224)   USD   13,000   EUR   210,629   USD   19/6/2019   (4,224)   USD   1,384,031   USD   1,384,0	PHP	25,000,000	USD	479,597	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	, ,		, ,		, ,		19/6/2019	81,709
SEK   1,738,876   EUR   140,933   Deutsche Bank   19/6/2019   (2,035)   USD   75,661   GBP   59,568   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   17/6/2019   SEK   20,868,959   EUR   1,980,913   HSBC   19/6/2019   (18,307)   USD   35,072   IDR   500,934,235   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   17/6/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   USS   19/6/2019   (4,224)   USD   35,072   IDR   500,934,235   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   18/6/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   USS   19/6/2019   (4,224)   USD   3,840,31   IDR   109,790,802   BBNP Paribas   18/6/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   84,506   Standard   USD   13,840,31   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   SEK   19/6/2019   SEK	SEK	2,200,000	EUR	210,638	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019		USD	472,573	GBP	370,000	Toronto		
SEK   1,738,876   EUR   165,567   Citibank   196/2019   (2,035)   USD   75,661   GBP   59,568   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   176/2019   SEK   20,868,959   EUR   1,980,913   HSBC   196/2019   (18,307)   USD   35,072   IDR   500,934,235   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   176/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   USS   196/2019   (4,224)   USD   35,072   IDR   500,934,235   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   176/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   USS   196/2019   (4,224)   USD   35,072   IDR   500,934,235   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   186/2019   SEK   2,210,000   EUR   240,629   USS   196/2019   (4,224)   USD   13,840,31   IDR   10,891,962,869   Citibank   186/2019   SEK   130,000   EUR   84,506   Citibank   176/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   186/2019   SEK   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   176/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   3,975,389,944   JP Morgan   186/2019   SEK   22,836   USD   36,000   USS   107/2019   (831)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   186/2019   SEK   29,71,340   USD   29,71,340   USD   30,500   ARS   2,376,400   BNP Paribas   577/2019   (88)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   Natwest Markets   196/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   2,376,400   BNP Paribas   186/2019   (3,957)   USD   32,633,959   IDR   3,699,077,446   USD   143,611   USD   243,611   USD   2,633,959   IDR   3,699,077,446   USD   143,611   USD   2,439,878   AUD   335,000   HSC   146/2019   SEX   246/2019   SEX   USD   2,633,959   IDR   3,690,000,000   USD   196/2019   SEX   USD   2,439,878   AUD   335,000   HSC   2,460,000   HSC   2,	SEK	77,136	EUR	7,343	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(89)					Dominion Bank	19/6/2019	5,717
SEK         4,302,864         EUR         410,933         Deutsche Bank HSBC         19/6/2019         (6,273)         USD         95,000         IDR         1,370,185,000         Bank of America Merill Lynch         17/6/2019           SEK         2,08,08,959         EUR         352,188         State Street Bank & Trust Company         19/6/2019         (4,224)         USD         35,072         IDR         500,934,225         Bank of America Merill Lynch         18/6/2019           SEK         2,210,000         EUR         210,629         USD         19/6/2019         (4,224)         USD         7,665         IDR         109,790,802         BBNP Paribas         18/6/2019           SGD         130,000         EUR         84,506         Standard Chartered Bank         19/6/2019         (81)         USD         247,754         IDR         3,995,338,157         Deutsche Bank         18/6/2019           TRY         84,169         USD         14,580         USD         21,403         Goldman Sachs         17/6/2019         (81)         USD         247,754         IDR         3,975,389,344         JP Morgan         18/6/2019           TRY         228,330         USD         142,000         BNP Paribas         19/6/2019         (831)         USD	SEK	1,738,876	EUR	165,567	Citibank	19/6/2019		USD	75,661	GBP	59,568	UBS	19/6/2019	544
SEK   3,700,000   EUR   352,188   State Street Bank & Trust Company 19/6/2019   (4,224)   (4,2	SEK	4,302,864	EUR	410,933	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019		USD	95,000	IDR	1,370,185,000	Bank of America		
SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   Standard   19/6/2019   (2,791)   USD   7,665   IDR   109,790,802   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   130,000   EUR   84,506   Chartered Bank   19/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   19,733,026,270   HSBC   18/6/2019   TRY   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   3,975,389,944   JP Morgan   18/6/2019   TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (831)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   18/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   USD   10/7/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   Sta	SEK	20,868,959	EUR	1,980,913	HSBC	19/6/2019	(18,307)					Merrill Lynch	17/6/2019	(532)
SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   UBS   19/6/2019   (2,791)   USD   7,665   IDR   109,790,802   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   1,384,031   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   18/6/2019   TRY   84,169   USD   14,580   Citibank   17/6/2019   (216)   USD   1,376,371   IDR   19,733,026,270   HSBC   18/6/2019   TRY   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   3,975,389,944   JP Morgan   18/6/2019   TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   Ms/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   107/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   Trust Company   18/6/2019   USD   2,971,340   USD   94,000   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (88)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (3,480)   USD   528,163   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   USD   94,000   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3,957)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   13,500,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (5,075)   USD   32,533,959   IDR   3,603,000,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   3,957)   USD   2,000,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   3,957)   USD   2,000,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   1	SEK	3,700,000	EUR	352,188	State Street Bank			USD	35,072	IDR	500,934,235	Bank of America		. ,
SEK   2,210,000   EUR   210,629   UBS   19/6/2019   (2,791)   USD   7,665   IDR   109,790,802   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   1,384,031   IDR   19,891,962,869   Citibank   18/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   18/6/2019   TRY   84,169   USD   14,580   Citibank   17/6/2019   (216)   USD   1,376,371   IDR   19,733,026,270   HSBC   18/6/2019   TRY   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   3,975,389,944   JP Morgan   18/6/2019   TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   Ms/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   107/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   Trust Company   18/6/2019   USD   2,971,340   USD   94,000   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (88)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (3,480)   USD   528,163   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   USD   94,000   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3,957)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   13,500,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (5,075)   USD   32,533,959   IDR   3,603,000,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   3,957)   USD   2,000,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   3,957)   USD   2,000,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   16/7/2019   1					& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(4,224)					Merrill Lynch	18/6/2019	135
SGD   130,000   EUR   84,506   Standard   Chartered Bank   19/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   18/6/2019   TRY   84,169   USD   14,580   Citibank   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   1,376,371   IDR   19,391,3026,270   HSBC   18/6/2019   TRY   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   3,3975,389,944   JP Morgan   18/6/2019   TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (831)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   18/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   107/72019   (831)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   18/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   107/72019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   TWD   4,461,072   USD   48,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   57/72019   (68)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   48,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (68)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   International   19/6/2019   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   International   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (5,075)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   USD   19/6/2019   USD   43,611   AUD   206,000   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   SE2   USD   555,351   IDR   8,165,318,754   Standard   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   SE2   USD   555,351   IDR   8,165,318,754   Standard   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   SE2   USD   555,364   IDR   3,650,318,754   Chartered Bank   7/8/2019   USD   2,266,225   IDR   3,660,318,754   Chartered Bank   7/8/2019   USD   2,266,225   IDR   3,6	SEK	2,210,000	EUR	210,629				USD	7,665	IDR	109,790,802			10
TRY   84,169   USD   14,580   Citibank   19/6/2019   (81)   USD   247,754   IDR   3,595,338,157   Deutsche Bank   18/6/2019   TRY   124,457   USD   21,403   Goldman Sachs   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   272,586   IDR   19,733,026,270   HSBC   18/6/2019   TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (180)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   18/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   10/7/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   TWD   4,461,072   USD   142,000   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (877)   USD   2,971,340   USD   24,2575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   48,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (88)   USD   528,163   IDR   7,695,442,000   Natwest Markets   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (3957)   USD   30,500   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3957)   USD   283,000   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (680)   USD   2,633,959   IDR   3,8099,077,446   Royal Bank   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   USD   48,011   A3,611   AUD   206,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   USD   43,611   AUD   206,000   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   USD   2,49,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   25,498,878   AUD   3,350,000   BRL   375,735   Credit Suisse   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   555,361   IDR   2,966,030,992   Goldman Sachs   8/8/2019   USD   2,664,225   INR   144,013,96   Barclays Bank   18/6/2019   USD   2,666,225   INR   144,001,396   Barclays Ba							,							(2,387)
TRY		•		•	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(81)					Deutsche Bank		(2,580)
TRY	TRY	84,169	USD	14,580										674
TRY   252,930   USD   44,017   JP Morgan   17/6/2019   (831)   USD   567,964   IDR   8,271,691,460   Natwest Markets   18/6/2019   TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   107/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   TWD   4,461,072   USD   142,000   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (877)   USD   2,971,340   USD   94,000   BNP Paribas   57/2019   (68)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   48,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (3,480)   USD   528,163   IDR   7,695,442,000   Natwest Markets   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (901)   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   International   19/6/2019   USD   17,500   ARS   838,425   Citibank   19/6/2019   (680)   USD   2,633,959   IDR   38,099,077,446   Royal Bank   of Canada   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   USD   4/6/2019   USD	TRY	124,457	USD					USD	272,586	IDR				(4,068)
TRY   228,836   USD   36,000   UBS   10/7/2019   2,205   USD   195,980   IDR   2,817,801,988   State Street Bank   4,461,072   USD   142,000   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (877)   USD   2,971,340   USD   94,000   BNP Paribas   5/7/2019   (68)   USD   242,575   IDR   3,500,000,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   USD   488,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (3,480)   USD   528,163   IDR   7,695,442,000   Natwest Markets   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (901)   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   USD   17,500   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3,957)   USD   2633,959   IDR   38,099,077,446   Royal Bank   Of Canada   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (5,075)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   488,911   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   488,911   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   143,611   AUD   206,000   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   852   USD   72,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   BRL   2,207,931   Citibank   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   10,634   IDR   2,956,030,992   Goldman Sachs   8/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   14/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   14/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   (2,979)   USD   2,066,225   INR   144,001,396   Barclays Bank   18/6/2019   USD   2,066,							, ,							(7,759)
TWD         4,461,072         USD         142,000         BNP Paribas         19/6/2019         (877)           TWD         2,971,340         USD         94,000         BNP Paribas         5/7/2019         (68)         USD         242,575         IDR         3,500,000,000         HSBC         19/6/2019           USD         48,000         ARS         2,378,400         BNP Paribas         18/6/2019         (3,480)         USD         528,163         IDR         7,695,442,000         Natwest Markets         19/6/2019           USD         30,500         ARS         1,444,175         Citibank         18/6/2019         (3,957)         USD         48,911         IDR         6,998,767,312         Nomura           USD         94,000         ARS         4,519,050         BNP Paribas         19/6/2019         (3,957)         USD         2,633,959         IDR         38,099,077,446         Royal Bank           USD         283,000         ARS         14,588,650         Bank of America         USD         (5,075)         USD         382,547         IDR         5,558,059,624         UBS         19/6/2019           USD         94,765         AUD         137,000         Bank of America         USD         USD         72,000														
TWD         2,971,340         USD         94,000         BNP Paribas         5/7/2019         (68)         USD         242,575         IDR         3,500,000,000         HSBC         19/6/2019           USD         48,000         ARS         2,378,400         BNP Paribas         18/6/2019         (3,480)         USD         528,163         IDR         7,695,442,000         Natwest Markets         19/6/2019           USD         30,500         ARS         1,444,175         Citibank         18/6/2019         (901)         USD         488,911         IDR         6,998,767,312         Nomura           USD         94,000         ARS         4,519,050         BNP Paribas         19/6/2019         (3,957)         International         19/6/2019           USD         17,500         ARS         838,425         Citibank         19/6/2019         (580)         USD         2,633,959         IDR         38,099,077,446         Royal Bank           USD         283,000         ARS         14,588,650         Bank of America         Werrill Lynch         (5,075)         USD         382,547         IDR         5,558,059,624         UBS         19/6/2019           USD         94,765         AUD         137,000         Bank of America									, ,				18/6/2019	(405)
USD   48,000   ARS   2,378,400   BNP Paribas   18/6/2019   (3,480)   USD   528,163   IDR   7,695,442,000   Natwest Markets   19/6/2019   USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (901)   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura   International   19/6/2019   USD   17,500   ARS   838,425   Citibank   19/6/2019   (680)   USD   2,633,959   IDR   38,099,077,446   Royal Bank   Of Canada   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (5,075)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   143,611   AUD   206,000   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   852   USD   72,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   2,207,931   Citibank   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   10,634   IDR   2,956,030,992   Goldman Sachs   8/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   3,75,735   Credit Suisse   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   14/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   14/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   (2,979)   USD   2,066,225   INR   144,001,396   Barclays Bank   18/6/2019   USD   2,066,225   INR   2,066,225   INR   2,066,225								USD	242,575	IDR	3,500,000.000			(1,222)
USD   30,500   ARS   1,444,175   Citibank   18/6/2019   (901)   USD   488,911   IDR   6,998,767,312   Nomura International   19/6/2019   USD   17,500   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (680)   USD   2,633,959   IDR   38,099,077,446   Royal Bank   Of Canada   19/6/2019   USD   283,000   ARS   14,588,650   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (590)   USD   382,547   IDR   5,558,059,624   UBS   19/6/2019   USD   143,611   AUD   206,000   Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (590)   USD   72,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   143,611   AUD   206,000   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   852   USD   555,351   IDR   8,165,318,754   Standard   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   25,510,000   BRL   2,207,931   Citibank   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   10,634   IDR   2,956,030,992   Goldman Sachs   8/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   4/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   4/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   4/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   4/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   378,603   Natwest Markets   4/6/2019   (2,979)   USD   2,066,225   INR   144,001,396   Barclays Bank   18/6/2019   USD   2,066,225   INR   2,066														(7,329)
USD   94,000   ARS   4,519,050   BNP Paribas   19/6/2019   (3,957)   USD   17,500   ARS   838,425   Citibank   19/6/2019   (680)   USD   2,633,959   IDR   38,099,077,446   Royal Bank   Of Canada   19/6/2019   (10,000   10,000														/
USD 283,000 ARS 14,588,650 Bank of America Merrill Lynch USD 21/8/2019 (5,075) USD 382,547 IDR 5,558,059,624 UBS 19/6/2019 USD 72,000 IDR 1,042,704,000 JP Morgan 16/7/2019 USD 143,611 AUD 206,000 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 26,794 USD 555,351 IDR 8,165,318,754 Credit Suisse 4/6/2019 USD 62,349,478 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 (2,329) USD 10,634 IDR 154,521,330 UBS 8/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019 USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019 USD 18/6/2019 USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019 USD 18/6/2019 USD 18/6/2019 USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019									,		,,,		19/6/2019	1,002
USD 94,765 AUD 137,000 Bank of America Merrill Lynch USD 94,765 AUD 137,000 Bank of America Merrill Lynch USD 143,611 AUD 206,000 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 852 USD 555,000 BRL 375,735 Credit Suisse 4/6/2019 (2,329) USD 10,634 IDR 154,521,330 UBS 8/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 USD 10,634 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019								USD	2,633,959	IDR	38,099,077.446			,
USD   94,765   AUD   137,000   Bank of America   Sank of America   USD   Sank of America   USD   T2,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019   IDR   1,042,704,000   IDR   1,053,000,000   USD   16/7/2019   IDR   1,053,000,000						00	(555)		, ,		.,,	•	19/6/2019	(19,191)
USD   94,765   AUD   137,000   Bank of America   USD   72,000   IDR   1,042,704,000   JP Morgan   16/7/2019		_55,550		,555,550		21/8/2019	(5.075)	USD	382.547	IDR	5.558.059.624			(4,327)
Merrill Lynch   4/6/2019   (59)   USD   72,000   IDR   1,053,000,000   UBS   16/7/2019   USD   143,611   AUD   206,000   Goldman Sachs   19/6/2019   852   USD   555,351   IDR   8,165,318,754   Standard   Chartered Bank   7/8/2019   USD   2,349,878   AUD   3,350,000   HSBC   19/6/2019   26,794   USD   551,000   BRL   2,207,931   Citibank   4/6/2019   (7,016)   USD   203,024   IDR   2,956,030,992   Goldman Sachs   8/8/2019   USD   92,500   BRL   3,757,35   Credit Suisse   4/6/2019   (2,329)   USD   10,634   IDR   154,521,330   UBS   8/8/2019   USD   286,427   BRL   1,127,606   Goldman Sachs   4/6/2019   923   USD   552,364   IDR   8,165,318,754   Citibank   4/8/2019   USD   92,500   BRL   3,78,603   Natwest Markets   4/6/2019   (2,979)   USD   2,066,225   INR   144,001,396   Barclays Bank   18/6/2019	USD	94 765	AUD	137 000		5 5 10	(5,515)							(256)
USD         143,611 AUD         206,000 Goldman Sachs         19/6/2019 19/6/2019         852 B52         USD S55,351 IDR S55,351 IDR S165,318,754 (Chartered Bank Park)         Standard Chartered Bank Park Park Park Park Park Park Park Par	000	J-1,1 JJ	.105	101,000		4/6/2019	(59)							(893)
USD 2,349,878 AUD 3,350,000 HSBC 19/6/2019 26,794 Chartered Bank 7/8/2019 USD 551,000 BRL 2,207,931 Citibank 4/6/2019 (7,016) USD 203,024 IDR 2,956,030,992 Goldman Sachs 8/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 375,735 Credit Suisse 4/6/2019 (2,329) USD 10,634 IDR 154,521,330 UBS 8/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 923 USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019	USD	143 611	ALID	206 000									10/1/2019	(030)
USD 551,000 BRL 2,207,931 Citibank 4/6/2019 (7,016) USD 203,024 IDR 2,956,030,992 Goldman Sachs 8/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 375,735 Credit Suisse 4/6/2019 (2,329) USD 10,634 IDR 154,521,330 UBS 8/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 923 USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019								USD	JJJ,JJ I	אטו	0,100,310,734		7/2/2010	(7,675)
USD 92,500 BRL 375,735 Credit Suisse 4/6/2019 (2,329) USD 10,634 IDR 154,521,330 UBS 8/8/2019 USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 923 USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019								Hen	3U3 U34	IDD	2 056 030 002			
USD 286,427 BRL 1,127,606 Goldman Sachs 4/6/2019 923 USD 552,364 IDR 8,165,318,754 Citibank 14/8/2019 USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019														(987)
USD 92,500 BRL 378,603 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 (2,979) USD 2,066,225 INR 144,001,396 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019														(33)
														(9,805)
- UGD - 10.000 VAD - 33.223 JE MOLUBI 19/0/2019 - 937 - UGD / UND / I/ INK - 144 UDD UUU - LITINANK - 1X/h//119														4,007
	OOD	10,000	CAD	93,229	JP Worgan	19/0/2019	957	บอบ	∠,∪00,∠1/	IINK	144,000,000	Citibank	10/0/2019	3,954

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Purchases Currency date Counterparty 467,495 INR 33,000,000 Citibank 19/6/2019 (4,405)USD 991,027 110,141,782 **BNP** Paribas 17/6/2019 (19,966)USD 1,892,071 JPY 211,000,000 HSBC 19/6/2019 (44,307) USD 3,933,522 KRW 4,593,165,169 Goldman Sachs 18/6/2019 68,008 USD 71,000 84,660,400 **BNP** Paribas 19/6/2019 KRW (93)USD 186,000 MXN 3,589,299 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 3,818 USD 105,000 MXN 2,012,850 Citibank 19/6/2019 2,761 USD 134,000 MXN 2,570,807 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 3,432 USD 509,143 MXN 9,828,857 **UBS** 19/6/2019 10,281 USD 457,369 MXN 8,849,261 Barclays Bank 21/8/2019 12,449 USD 3,479,612 MYR 14,196,816 Barclays Bank 18/6/2019 94,870 USD MYR 52.988 216.614 Goldman Sachs 18/6/2019 1.355 USD 52,886 Morgan Stanley 1,228 MYR 216.778 18/6/2019 USD 52.469 MYR 216.931 UBS 18/6/2019 822 USD 72.844 110.000 Natwest Markets 1.011 NZD 19/6/2019 USD 722.817 PHP 37.640.713 Goldman Sachs 18/6/2019 2.276 USD 477.509 PHP 25.000.000 Citibank 19/6/2019 (753)USD 1.055.622 RUB **HSBC** 9 244 68.500.000 19/6/2019 2,423 USD 397.935 RUR 25.900.000 Morgan Stanley 19/6/2019 USD 254,860 RUB 1,658 16,696,798 HSBC 7/8/2019 USD 377.227 RUB 24,797,202 Morgan Stanley 7/8/2019 1,323 USD 25,000 TRY 150,875 Citibank 17/6/2019 (629)JP Morgan USD 55.000 TRY 331,100 17/6/2019 (1,259)**BNP** Paribas USD 36.000 TRY 234.936 10/7/2019 (3,121)USD 90,500 ZAR 1,308,967 Bank of America 1,144 Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 USD 95,000 ZAR 1,392,567 **BNP** Paribas 19/6/2019 72 1,074 USD 71,000 ZAR 1,024,027 Morgan Stanley 19/6/2019 USD 57,750 ZAR 835,556 **BNP** Paribas 8/7/2019 836 USD 808,604 ZAR 11,931,108 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 21/8/2019 1,340 ZAR 19,000,000 EUR 1,168,485 State Street Bank & Trust Company 19/6/2019 (9,331)ZAR 1,220,000 USD 86,703 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 (3,174)ZAR 1,570,062 USD 109,535 BNP Paribas 19/6/2019 (2,252)

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
ZAR ZAR ZAR ZAR ZAR	527,973 2,045,232 1,027,877 3,112,027 1,261,396	USD USD USD USD USD	37,473 141,107 72,000 220,970 87,000	Citibank Goldman Sachs HSBC Societe Generale Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019 19/6/2019 19/6/2019 8/7/2019	(1,330) (1,522) (1,735) (7,919) (1,099) 2,166,653
CHF He	dged Sha	re Class				
CHF	270,056 2.147	EUR CHF	237,348	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	3,471
2011	2,111	O. II	2,100	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(29) 3,442
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class	i			
GBP	3,369,045	EUR	3,901,923	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(101,915) (101,915)
SEK He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR SEK 1.7	5,474,696 732,989,415	SEK EUR	59,179,207 160,293,650	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(91,017)
SER 1,1	32,909,413	EUK	100,293,030	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	2,691,334
IISD Ha	dged Sha	ro Class			-	
USD	79,262		70,383	State Street Bank		
OOD	1 5,202	LUIN	10,000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	591
					_	591

#### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(284,000)	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 3.92	19/7/2019	(1,678)	(3,507)
(118,000)	Call	OTC USD/CNH	BNP Paribas	USD 6.93	4/6/2019	186	(234)
(412,000)	Put	OTC AUD/USD	Citibank	AUD 0.68	3/7/2019	162	(895)
(189,000)	Call	OTC USD/MXN	Deutsche Bank	USD 19.08	12/6/2019	(4,517)	(5,760)
(189,000)	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Deutsche Bank	USD 19.08	12/6/2019	1,293	(190)
(168,000)	Call	OTC USD/BRL	Deutsche Bank	USD 4.00	1/7/2019	570	(1,730)
(288,000)	Put	OTC USD/IDR	Deutsche Bank	USD 14,100.00	11/7/2019	(23)	(564)
(121,000)	Call	OTC USD/TRY	Deutsche Bank	USD 7.20	12/7/2019	1,771	(270)
(165)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.88	17/6/2019	6,132	(924)
(10)	Call	US Treasury 10 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 127.00	21/6/2019	(1,117)	(3,361)
(22)	Call	US Treasury 5 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 116.75	21/6/2019	(8,794)	(11,860)
(28)	Put	US Treasury 10 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 122.00	23/8/2019	2,525	(1,568)
(61)	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.63	13/9/2019	4,781	(2,050)
(165)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.88	16/3/2020	(99,723)	(119,220)
(240,000)	Call	OTC USD/TWD	HSBC	USD 31.60	11/7/2019	(1,003)	(1,333)
(125)	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.38	13/12/2019	1,396	(2,801)
(96,000)	Call	OTC USD/KRW	JP Morgan	USD 1,195.00	5/7/2019	(218)	(586)
(288,000)	Put	OTC USD/KRW	JP Morgan	USD 1,140.00	5/7/2019	517	(85)
(201,600)	Call	OTC USD/BRL	Morgan Stanley	USD 4.00	3/6/2019	1,871	(148)
(168,000)	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.70	3/6/2019	797	(4)
(232,000)	Put	OTC USD/ZAR	Morgan Stanley	USD 14.15	5/6/2019	1,015	(105)
(611,100)	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Morgan Stanley	USD 18.50	6/6/2019	1,526	(247)
ital (Gross und	derlying	exposure - EUR 29,247,718)				(92,531)	(157,442)

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
190,000	Put	OTC USD/KRW	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 1,125.00	7/6/2019	(736)	4
14,000,000	Put	OTC EUR/JPY	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	EUR 120.00	13/6/2019	(14,041)	28,560
206,000	Put	OTC AUD/USD	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	AUD 0.68	3/7/2019	(250)	448
189,000	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 4.02	19/7/2019	2,015	4,700
236,000	Put	OTC USD/KRW	BNP Paribas	USD 1,180.00	1/7/2019	(2)	630
236,000	Call	OTC USD/TWD	BNP Paribas	USD 31.50	18/7/2019	118	1,688
201,600	Call	OTC USD/BRL	Citibank	USD 4.00	3/6/2019	(2,324)	148
275,000	Put	OTC AUD/USD	Citibank	AUD 0.70	4/6/2019	460	1,990
168,000	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Deutsche Bank	USD 3.70	3/6/2019	(116)	4
189,000	Call	OTC USD/MXN	Deutsche Bank	USD 19.45	12/6/2019	2,758	3,074
189,000	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Deutsche Bank	USD 18.80	12/6/2019	(452)	117
190,000	Put	OTC USD/IDR	Deutsche Bank	USD 14,500.00	13/6/2019	758	2,139
192,000	Put	OTC USD/IDR	Deutsche Bank	USD 14,400.00	11/7/2019	199	1,493
121,000	Call	OTC USD/TRY	Deutsche Bank	USD 6.65	12/7/2019	(2,823)	656
7	Call	US Treasury 10 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 126.50	7/6/2019	684	2,156
165	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.75	17/6/2019	(9,661)	924
20	Call	US Treasury 10 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 126.00	21/6/2019	7,605	15,403
22	Call	US Treasury 5 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 116.25	21/6/2019	12,043	18,022
291	Call	US Treasury 5 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 117.00	21/6/2019	85,709	126,319
28 46	Put	S&P 500 Index	Goldman Sachs	USD 2,675.00	21/6/2019	17,922 57,551	53,197
46 56	Put Put	S&P 500 Index	Goldman Sachs	USD 2,685.00	21/6/2019 12/7/2019		100,711 314
		90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.00	12/7/2019	(1,524)	
19 18	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.13		(1,556)	106
31	Put	90 Day Euro Futures 90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	USD 97.25 USD 98.00	12/7/2019 12/7/2019	(1,075)	101
14	Put Put	US Treasury 10 Year Note	Goldman Sachs	USD 98.00 USD 124.00	23/8/2019	(1,569) (5,021)	2,605 2.745
92	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.50	13/9/2019		2,745
165	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	Goldman Sachs	USD 97.50 USD 97.75	16/3/2020	(4,120) 125,789	149,718
240,000	Call	OTC USD/TWD	HSBC	USD 31.00	5/6/2019	3,567	4,156
192,000	Call	OTC USD/TWD	HSBC	USD 31.20	11/7/2019	1,654	2,325
863,000	Put	OTC USD/KRW	HSBC	USD 1,125.00	12/8/2019	(1,146)	312
125	Put	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.50	13/12/2019	(4,190)	5,601
192,000	Put	OTC USD/KRW	JP Morgan	USD 1,165.00	5/7/2019	(1,362)	268
168,000	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.85	3/6/2019	(2,719)	34
193,000	Put	OTC USD/ZAR	Morgan Stanley	USD 14.50	5/6/2019	(2,250)	322
6,300	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Morgan Stanley	USD 14.50	6/6/2019	(771)	37
306,000	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Morgan Stanley	USD 18.80	6/6/2019	(1,708)	155
190,000	Put	OTC USD/MXN	Morgan Stanley	USD 19.25	13/6/2019	(1,519)	334
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 59,417,792)				257,897	533,577

### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
3,860,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 15/2/2020; and pays 2.5% Fixed semi-annually from 15/11/2019	Barclays Bank	USD 2.50	13/11/2019	(18,672)	15,699
103,180,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.1% Fixed semi-annually from 19/5/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 19/8/2020	Barclays Bank	JPY 1.10	15/5/2020	(10,217)	114
15,700,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 3/9/2020;	·			, , ,	
51,590,000	Call	and pays 1.5% Fixed semi-annually from 3/6/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/9/2020;	Barclays Bank	USD 1.50 JPY 0.65	1/6/2020 8/6/2020	11,961	54,366
51,590,000	Put	and pays 0.65% Fixed semi-annually from 10/6/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.65% Fixed semi-annually from 10/6/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	JPY 0.05	8/6/2020	11,811	23,515
		from 10/9/2020	Barclays Bank	JPY 0.65	8/6/2020	(11,261)	444

#### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal	Call/	ons as at 31 May 2019			Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Value	Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	date	EUR	EUR
19,250,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.66% Fixed semi-annually from 16/9/2020; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 16/3/2021	Barclays Bank	JPY 0.66	14/9/2020	4,701	8,764
19,250,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 16/3/2021; and pays 0.66% Fixed semi-annually from 16/9/2020	Barclays Bank	JPY 0.66	14/9/2020	(3,798)	264
2,400,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.551% Fixed semi-annually from 17/2/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	,			,	
2,400,000	Put	from 17/5/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 17/8/2021; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.55	15/2/2021	27,377	55,541
2,400,000	Call	0.551% Fixed annually from 17/2/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.468% Fixed annually from 16/3/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.55	15/2/2021	(19,109)	9,055
2,400,000	Put	6 Month semi-annually from 16/9/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating EUR EURIBOI 6 Month semi-annually from 16/9/2021; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.47	12/3/2021	22,911	46,971
1,820,000	Put	0.468% Fixed annually from 16/3/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 9/9/2021; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.47	12/3/2021	(11,976)	12,084
1,487,500	Call	3.8% Fixed semi-annually from 9/6/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9775% Fixed semi-annually from 11/3/2024; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 3.80	7/6/2021	(51,515)	8,580
1,487,500	Put	from 11/6/2024 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9775% Fixed semi-annually from 11/3/2024; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 2.98	7/3/2024	36,580	97,469
1,490,000	Call	from 11/6/2024 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.95% Fixed semi-annually from 14/3/2024; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 2.98	7/3/2024	(25,556)	35,333
1,490,000	Put	from 14/6/2024 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 14/6/2024; and pays 2.95% Fixed semi-annually from 14/3/2024	Barclays Bank	USD 2.95	12/3/2024 12/3/2024	36,098	95,680
450,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.0825% Fixed semi-annually from 31/1/2029; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 2.95		(23,116)	36,467
450,000	Put	from 30/4/2029 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 30/4/2029; and pays 3.0825% Fixed semi-annually from 31/1/2029	Barclays Bank Barclays Bank	USD 3.08 USD 3.08	29/1/2029 29/1/2029	9,340 (6,676)	31,711 15,695
1,210,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 4% Fixed semi-annually from 11/8/2033; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 11/11/2033	Barclays Bank	EUR 4.00	9/8/2033	(20,520)	21,225
4,170,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.521% Fixed semi-annually from 28/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly					
4,170,000	Put	from 28/5/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 28/5/2020; and pays	Citibank	USD 2.52	26/2/2020	73,662	114,064
		2.521% Fixed semi-annually from 28/2/2020	Citibank	USD 2.52	26/2/2020	(31,197)	9,205

### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
103,180,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 13/1/2022; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Cradit Suissa	IDV 4.25	44/4/2022	(44 244)	770
103,180,000	Put	from 13/4/2022 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.55% Fixed semi-annually from 24/2/2022; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Credit Suisse	JPY 1.25	11/1/2022	(11,211)	779
269,500,000	Put	from 24/5/2022 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 11/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Credit Suisse	JPY 1.55	22/2/2022	(8,671)	614
77,000,000	Put	from 11/10/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 19/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	9/7/2019	(34,644)	-
77,000,000	Put	from 19/10/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 1/2/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	17/7/2019	(9,527)	-
77,000,000	Put	1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 1/8/2019     Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 8/8/2019; and pays Floating	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	30/7/2019	(8,972)	
77,000,000	Put	USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/11/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 15/8/2019; and pays Floating	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	6/8/2019	(8,731)	
77,000,000	Put	USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 15/11/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate S wap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 19/2/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	13/8/2019	(8,148)	
77,000,000	Put	1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 19/8/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 30/8/2019; and pays Floating	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	15/8/2019	(8,122)	•
1,250,000	Put	USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 30/11/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 9/1/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	28/8/2019	(7,887)	0
3,560,000	Call	4% Fixed semi-annually from 9/10/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 29/08/2028; and pays	Deutsche Bank	USD 4.00 USD 3.05	7/10/2019	(13,911)	62.12
192,500,000	Put	3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 29/06/2038 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 12/11/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	03D 3.03	27/07/2028	62,653	62,12
30,000,000	Call	from 12/2/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.35% annually from	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.25	7/11/2019	(20,263)	40.04
1,150,000	Put	26/7/2019; and pays 0.35% on 26/7/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/2/2020; and pays 4% Fixed semi-annually from 5/2/2020	Goldman Sachs  Goldman Sachs	USD 0.35 USD 4.00	26/7/2019 3/2/2020	4,669 (17,891)	18,01 48
2,200,000	Put	Fund seril-allitually from 5/2/2020  Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/8/2022; and pays 3.25% Fixed semi-annually from 5/5/2022	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.25	3/5/2022	(17,691) (77,115)	29,69
257,180,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 20/12/2019; and pays 1.25% Fixed semi-annually from 20/6/2019	JP Morgan	JPY 1.25	18/6/2019	(35,611)	20,00
55,000,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.78% Fixed semi-annually from 20/04/2021; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	gu.	2	133.20.10	(55,5)	
		from 20/10/2021	JP Morgan	JPY 0.78	16/4/2021	18,795	32,71

#### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
55,000,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR					
103,180,000	Put	6 Month BBA semi-annually from 20/10/2021; and pays 0.78% Fixed semi-annually from 20/4/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.6% Fixed semi-annually from 18/3/2022; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	JPY 0.78	16/4/2021	(10,838)	3,086
103,180,000	Put	from 18/6/2022 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.45% Fixed semi-annually from 6/4/2022; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	JPY 1.60	16/3/2022	(10,024)	617
1,220,000	Put	from 6/7/2022 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3% Fixed semi-annually from 14/4/2027; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	JPY 1.45	4/4/2022	(9,413)	755
480,000	Call	from 14/7/2027 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.985% Fixed semi-annually from 29/4/2038; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	USD 3.00	12/4/2027	(30,969)	41,119
480,000	Put	from 29/7/2038 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 29/7/2038; and pays	JP Morgan	USD 2.99	27/4/2038	13,608	32,066
405,000	Call	2.985% Fixed semi-annually from 29/4/2038 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.86% Fixed semi-annually from 24/2/2039; and pays Floating	JP Morgan	USD 2.99	27/4/2038	(595)	17,862
405,000	Put	USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/5/2039 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/5/2039; and pays	JP Morgan	USD 2.86	22/2/2039	7,623	25,288
14,300,000	Call	2.86% Fixed semi-annually from 24/2/2039 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.4% annually from	JP Morgan	USD 2.86	22/2/2039	(1,796)	15,869
9,250,000	Call	26/6/2019; and pays 0.4% on 26/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.09% Fixed semi-annually from 2/12/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	USD 0.40	26/6/2019	(2,242)	2,807
9,250,000	Put	from 2/3/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 2/3/2020; and pays	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.09	27/11/2019	349,670	455,058
19,250,000	Call	3.09% Fixed semi-annually from 2/12/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.66% Fixed semi-annually from 16/9/2020; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.09	27/11/2019	(102,580)	2,808
19,250,000	Call	from 16/3/2021 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 16/3/2021; and pays	Morgan Stanley	JPY 0.66	14/9/2020	4,685	8,764
440,000	Call	0.66% Fixed semi-annually from 16/9/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.0366% Fixed semi-annually from 16/1/2029; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	JPY 0.66	14/9/2020	(3,815)	264
440,000	Put	from 16/4/2029 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/4/2029; and pays	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.04	11/1/2029	8,320	30,162
4,390,000	Put	3.0366% Fixed semi-annually from 16/1/2029 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3. Month BRA quarterly from 16/11/2019, and page	Morgan Stanley	USD 3.04	11/1/2029	(6,036)	15,806
		3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/11/2019; and pays 3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 16/8/2019	Nomura International	USD 3.05	14/8/2019	(4,086)	364

#### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
2,910,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.65% Fixed semi-annually from 19/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 19/5/2020	Nomura International	USD 2.65	14/2/2020	87.551	133.187
1,980,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 11/5/2022; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Nomura			. ,	11, 1
440,000	Call	from 11/8/2022 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.04% Fixed semi-annually from 12/1/2029; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	International	USD 2.85	9/5/2022	(30,893)	71,755
440,000	Put	from 12/4/2029 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 12/4/2029; and pays 3.04% Fixed semi-annually from 12/1/2029	International  Nomura International	USD 3.04	10/1/2029	8,515 (5,943)	30,227 15,770
19,840,000	Call	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.0925% Fixed semi-annually from 15/5/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly				<i>、,</i>	,
19,840,000	Put	from 15/8/2020 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 15/8/2020; and pays 2.0925% Fixed semi-annually from 15/5/2020	UBS	USD 2.09	13/5/2020 13/5/2020	32,173 (17,403)	75,363 25,787
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 92,473,695)	000	33D 2.03	10/0/2020	91,753	1,841,530

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(8,640,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 21/7/2020; and pays 2.944% Fixed semi-annually from 21/4/2020	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 2.94	17/4/2020	(122,516)	(171,132)
(8,640,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.944% Fixed semi-annually from 21/4/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Bank of America				
		from 21/7/2020	Merrill Lynch	USD 2.94	17/4/2020	46,977	(1,639)
(8,200,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.143% Fixed annually from 18/6/2019; and pays Floating EUR	·			·	(1,222)
(1,590,000)	Put	EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 18/12/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.6% Fixed semi-annually from 27/6/2019; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.14	14/6/2019	17,220	_
(7,740,000)	Call	from 27/12/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 3/10/2019; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.60	25/6/2019	10,178	-
		2.1% Fixed semi-annually from 3/7/2019	Barclays Bank	USD 2.10	1/7/2019	(11,063)	(18,285)
(7,740,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9% Fixed semi-annually from 3/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly				( ),/	( -,,
		from 3/10/2019	Barclays Bank	USD 2.90	1/7/2019	8,516	_
(3,870,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default Swap. If exercised Fund receives 5% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 31 Version 1 from					
		19/6/2019	Barclays Bank	USD 2.15	3/9/2019	(14,216)	(18,004)

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(1,082,500)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.65% Fixed semi-annually from 25/9/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly		LIOD O OF	00/0/0040	5.004	(4.440)
(5,770,000)	Put	from 25/12/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 6/2/2020; and pays 2.7% Fixed semi-annually from 6/11/2019	Barclays Bank	USD 2.65 USD 2.70	23/9/2019	5,391	(1,448)
(5,780,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 15/2/2019; and pays	Barclays Bank			16,797	(520)
(4,540,000)	Put	2.75% Fixed semi-annually from 15/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.2% Fixed annually from 27/1/2020; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Barclays Bank	USD 2.75	13/11/2019	8,378	(9,533)
(18,690,000)	Put	6 Month semi-annually from 27/7/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/5/2020; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.20	23/1/2020	4,303	(373)
103,180,000)	Call	3.15% Fixed semi-annually from 5/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.1% Fixed semi-annually from 19/5/2020; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	Barclays Bank	USD 3.15	3/2/2020	66,565	(925)
(31,390,000)	Call	from 19/11/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 3/9/2020; and pays	Barclays Bank	JPY 2.10	15/5/2020	3,075	(4)
(7,950,000)	Put	1% Fixed semi-annually from 3/6/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.5% Fixed semi-annually from 26/8/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 1.00	1/6/2020	(12,638)	(51,291)
(3,660,000)	Put	from 26/11/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.55% Fixed annually from 23/12/2020; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Barclays Bank	USD 3.50	24/8/2020	22,167	(965)
(7,395,000)	Call	6 Month semi-annually from 23/6/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 17/5/2021; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.55	21/12/2020	10,124	(1,460)
(7,395,000)	Put	0.209% Fixed semi-annually from 17/2/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.209% Fixed semi-annually from 17/2/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.21	15/2/2021	(26,878)	(55,534)
(2,231,500)	Call	from 17/5/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/6/2021; and pays	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.21	15/2/2021	19,160	(9,496)
(2,231,500)	Put	2.7875% Fixed semi-annually from 10/3/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.7875% Fixed semi-annually from 10/3/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 2.79	8/3/2021	(65,702)	(124,934)
(7,395,000)	Call	from 10/6/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 16/9/2021;	Barclays Bank	USD 2.79	8/3/2021	36,627	(22,606)
(7,395,000)	Put	and pays 0.158% Fixed annually from 16/3/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.158% Fixed annually from 16/3/2021; and pays Floating EUR	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.16	12/3/2021	(25,245)	(48,862)
(7,710,000)	Put	EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 16/9/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.1% Fixed annually from 31/3/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.16	12/3/2021	11,655	(11,963)
(11,990,000)	Put	6 Month semi-annually from 30/9/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.12% Fixed annually from 12/4/2021; and pays Floating EUR	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.10	29/3/2021	8,502	(15,399)
		EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 12/10/2021	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.12	8/4/2021	17,021	(23,445

Nominal	Call/				Expiration	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Value	Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	date	EUR	EUR
(1,400,000)	Put Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2% Fixed annually from 6/5/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 6/11/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	Barclays Bank	EUR 2.00	4/5/2021	27,528	(1,623)
(3,004,000)	rut	Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.11% Fixed annually from 19/5/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 19/11/2021	Barclays Bank	EUR 0.11	17/5/2021	2,769	(8,730)
(25,090,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.15% Fixed semi-annually from 1/6/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 1/9/2021	Barclays Bank	USD 2.15	27/5/2021	8,280	(54,607)
(3,860,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.87% Fixed semi-annually from 9/6/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	·				, , ,
(1,210,000)	Call	from 9/9/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 14/6/2029; and pays	Barclays Bank	USD 3.87	7/6/2021	55,415	(8,589)
(1,210,000)	Put	3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 14/3/2029 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 14/3/2029; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 3.05	12/3/2029	(26,718)	(83,665)
(1,440,000)	Call	from 14/6/2029 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.25% Fixed semi-annually from 19/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Barclays Bank	USD 3.05	12/3/2029	13,586	(43,361)
(10,070,000)	Call	from 19/5/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 28/5/2020; and pays 2 460/ Fixed again acquality from 28/0/2020	Citibank	USD 2.25	14/2/2020	(24,206)	(32,864)
(10,070,000)	Put	2.46% Fixed semi-annually from 28/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.46% Fixed semi-annually from 28/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Citibank	USD 2.46	26/2/2020	(78,777)	(117,869)
(6,430,000)	Put	from 28/5/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.25% Fixed semi-annually from 31/12/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly		USD 2.46	26/2/2020	32,233	(6,860)
(5,870,000)	Put	from 31/3/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.1% Fixed annually from 14/4/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 14/10/2021	Citibank	USD 3.25 EUR 0.10	29/12/2020 12/4/2021	17,994 5,157	(2,495)
(18,460,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 19/8/2021; and pays 2.35% Fixed semi-annually from 19/5/2021	Citibank	USD 2.35	17/5/2021	4,395	(28,326)
(269,500,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 11/7/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually				,	(20,320)
(77,000,000)	Put	from 11/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 19/7/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	9/7/2019	24,076	-
(77,000,000)	Put	from 19/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 1/11/2019; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	17/7/2019	6,613	-
(77,000,000)	Put	1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 1/8/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 8/8/2019; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	30/7/2019	6,140	-
		Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually f rom 8/2/2020	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	6/8/2019	5,971	-

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(77,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 15/8/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 15/2/2020	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	13/8/2019	5,479	_
(77,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 19/8/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	Bodiosile Balik	<b>0</b> . 1 0	10/0/2010	0, 110	
(77,000,000)	Put	from 19/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 30/11/2019; and pays	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	15/8/2019	5,545	-
(30,180,000)	Put	1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 30/8/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.35% Fixed semi-annually from 16/9/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/12/2019	Deutsche Bank  Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75 USD 3.35	28/8/2019	5,394 70,940	(25)
(5,585,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 12/2/2020; and pays				,	(25)
(192,500,000)	Put	3.295% Fixed semi-annually from 12/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed semi-annually from 11/11/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually	Deutsche Bank	USD 3.30	7/11/2019	(111,533)	(135,555)
(5,585,000)	Put	from 11/5/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.295% Fixed semi-annually from 12/11/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	JPY 1.75	7/11/2019	14,050	(1)
(5,630,000)	Put	from 12/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 11/5/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	USD 3.30	7/11/2019	23,984	(38)
(5,540,000)	Put	3.2% Fixed semi-annually from 11/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.35% Fixed semi-annually from /19/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	USD 3.20	7/2/2020	17,203	(250)
(8,480,000)	Call	from 19/5/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/6/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	USD 3.35	14/2/2020	18,042	(175)
(8,480,000)	Put	2.876% Fixed semi-annually from 16/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.876% Fixed semi-annually from 16/4/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	USD 2.88	14/4/2020	(108,829)	(158,458)
(7,500,000)	Put	from 16/7/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.55% Fixed semi-annually from 27/5/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deutsche Bank	USD 2.88	14/4/2020	47,703	(1,927)
(4,470,000)	Put	from 27/8/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9% Fixed semi-annually from 2/6/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 2/9/2020	Deutsche Bank  Deutsche Bank	USD 3.55	22/5/2020 29/5/2020	23,668 26,967	(401)
(30,000,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.45% annually from					, ,
(5,970,000)	Put	26/7/209; and pays 0.45% on 26/7/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.3% Fixed semi-annually from 10/9/2019; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 0.45	26/7/2019	(402)	(6,479)
		Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/12/2019	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.30	6/9/2019	12,153	(5)

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Countarnarty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value
value	rui	Description	Counterparty	Strike Frice	uate	EUK	EUR
(3,980,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.8% Fixed semi-annually from 7/1/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 7/4/2020	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.80	3/1/2020	7,676	(470)
(19,840,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/7/2020; and pays 2.32% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.32	6/4/2020	(58,433)	(95,993)
(19,840,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/7/2020; and pays 2.35125% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.35	6/4/2020	(62,489)	(100,138)
(19,840,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.32% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/7/2020	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.32		, ,	,
(19,840,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.35125% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.32	6/4/2020	26,016	(11,545)
(4,700,000)	Put	from 8/7/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.15% Fixed semi-annually from 7/5/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.35	6/4/2020	27,333	(10,316)
(6,290,000)	Put	from 7/8/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.35% Fixed semi-annually from 2/6/2020; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.15	5/5/2020	21,195	(577)
(6,240,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 2/9/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.45% Fixed semi-annually from 10/6/2020; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.35	29/5/2020	19,192	(565)
(3,860,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/9/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.35% Fixed semi-annually from 17/6/2020; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.45	8/6/2020	21,489	(481)
(5,870,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 17/9/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.16% Fixed annually from 14/4/2021; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.35	15/6/2020	15,868	(396)
(5,510,000)	Put	Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually from 14/10/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.25% Fixed semi-annually from 5/5/2022; and pays	Goldman Sachs	EUR 0.16	12/4/2021	7,068	(10,425)
(257,180,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/8/2022 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1.75% Fixed	Goldman Sachs	USD 3.25	3/5/2022	81,306	(24,346)
(25,185,000)	Call	semi-annually from 20/6/2019; and pays Floating JPY LIBOR 6 Month BBA semi-annually from 20/12/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	JP Morgan	JPY 1.75	18/6/2019	24,668	-
(25,185,000)	Put	Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/10/2019; and pays 2.1% Fixed semi-annually from 8/7/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	JP Morgan	USD 2.10	3/7/2019	(36,899)	(61,123)
( -,,)		Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9% Fixed semi-annually from 8/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/10/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.90	3/7/2019	24,224	_
(13,160,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/10/2019; and pays	o. Morgan	000 2.30	3///2019	24,224	_
		2.15% Fixed semi-annually from 10/7/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.15	8/7/2019	(33,031)	(41,543)

Nominal Value	Call/	Description	Countaments	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
value	rui	Description	Counterparty	Strike Frice	uate	EUK	EUK
(13,160,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.95% Fixed semi-annually from 10/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 10/10/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.95	8/7/2019	13,803	_
(1,956,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 29/11/2019; and pays 2.25% Fixed semi-annually from 29/8/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.25	27/8/2019	(9,812)	(11,238)
(1,956,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 29/8/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 29/11/2019	Ü	USD 2.85	27/8/2019	1,414	
(5,300,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 25/12/2019; and pays 2% Fixed semi-annually from 25/9/2019	JP Morgan  JP Morgan	USD 2.00	23/9/2019	(13,885)	(13)
(5,300,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.6% Fixed semi-annually from 25/9/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 25/12/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.60	23/9/2019	2,973	(434)
(7,790,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.55% Fixed semi-annually from 7/10/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	-			,	. ,
(18,480,000)	Put	from 7/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/2/2020; and pays 2.7% Fixed semi-annually from 8/11/2019	JP Morgan  JP Morgan	USD 2.55 USD 2.70	3/10/2019 6/11/2019	7,964 49.725	(1,035)
(1,840,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 13/2/2020; and pays 2.55% Fixed semi-annually from 13/11/2019	JP Morgan	USD 2.55	8/11/2019	11.958	(6,010)
(10,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9% Fixed semi-annually from 6/1/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	-			,	,
(9,470,000)	Put	from 6/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 23/1/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	USD 2.90	2/1/2020	20,035	(783)
(4,700,000)	Put	from 23/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.5% Fixed semi-annually from 20/5/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	JP Morgan	USD 2.85	21/1/2020	31,124	(1,130)
(7,840,000)	Put	from 20/8/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.6% Fixed annually from 16/12/2020; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually	JP Morgan	USD 3.50	18/5/2020	17,436	(272)
(5,455,000)	Put	from 16/6/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.3% Fixed annually from 10/3/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually	JP Morgan	EUR 0.60	14/12/2020	23,460	(2,648)
(2,300,000)	Put	from 10/9/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.15% Fixed annually from 21/4/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR 6 Month semi-annually	JP Morgan	EUR 0.30	8/3/2021	7,316	(5,912)
(14,300,000)	Call	from 21/10/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year	JP Morgan	EUR 2.15	19/4/2021	37,928	(1,865)
		Constant Maturity Swap - 0.5% annually from 26/6/2019; and pays 0.5% on 26/6/2019	Morgan Stanley	USD 0.50	26/6/2019	1,071	(384)

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(2,980,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR					
(2,980,000)	Put	3 Month BBA quarterly from 15/1/2020; and pays 1.95% Fixed semi-annually from 15/10/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.55% Fixed semi-annually from 15/10/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	USD 1.95	10/10/2019	(7,434)	(10,323)
(2,980,000)	Call	from 15/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/1/2020; and pays	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.55	10/10/2019	2,452	(437)
(2,980,000)	Put	1.95% Fixed semi-annually from 16/10/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.55% Fixed semi-annually from 16/10/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	USD 1.95	11/10/2019	(7,437)	(10,358)
(1,100,000)	Call	from 16/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/2/2020; and pays	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.55	11/10/2019	2,477	(445)
(1,100,000)	Put	2.3% Fixed semi-annually from 5/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.8% Fixed semi-annually from 5/11/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.30	1/11/2019	(18,560)	(24,245)
(5,890,000)	Put	from 5/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.15% Fixed annually from 21/4/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.80	1/11/2019	3,522	(1,345)
(2,510,000)	Put	6 Month semi-annually from 21/10/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 0.08% Fixed annually from 2/6/2021; and pays Floating EUR EURIBOR	Morgan Stanley	EUR 0.15	19/4/2021	7,870	(10,978)
(31,040,000)	Put	6 Month semi-annually from 2/12/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.4% Fixed semi-annually from 3/6/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Morgan Stanley	EUR 0.08	1/6/2021	246	(6,330)
(8,395,000)	Call	from 3/9/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/10/2019; and pays	Morgan Stanley  Nomura	USD 2.40	1/6/2021	5,336	(45,084)
(8,395,000)	Put	2.1% Fixed semi-annually from 8/7/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.9% Fixed semi-annually from 8/7/2019; and pays	International	USD 2.10	3/7/2019	(10,946)	(20,374)
(1,460,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/10/2019  Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.8% Fixed	Nomura International	USD 2.90	3/7/2019	7,394	-
(5,090,000)	Put	semi-annually from 16/8/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 16/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	Nomura International	USD 2.80	14/8/2019	3,845	(242)
(3,090,000)	rut	Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.7% Fixed semi-annually from 28/8/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Nomura	1100 0 70	00/0/0040	4.000	(00)
(3,870,000)	Put	from 28/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/12/2019; and pays	International Nomura	USD 2.70	26/8/2019	4,903	(96)
(6,000,000)	Put	2.55% Fixed semi-annually from 5/9/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 2/1/2020; and pays	International	USD 2.55	3/9/2019	2,459	(295)
(4,380,000)	Call	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 2/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR	Nomura International	USD 3.05	30/12/2019	10,638	(257)
		3 Month BBA quarterly from 19/5/2020; and pays 2.25% Fixed semi-annually from 19/2/2020	Nomura International	USD 2.25	14/2/2020	(71,350)	(99,960)

#### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
(8,195,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.2% Fixed semi-annually from 1/7/2020; and pays F loating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 1/10/2020	Nomura International	USD 3.20	29/6/2020	35.738	(1,334)
(4,280,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.05% Fixed semi-annually from 23/12/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Nomura	LIOD O OF	04/40/0000	11, 11	ν, ,
(4,320,000)	Put	from 23/3/2021 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 11/8/2022; and pays 2.75% Fixed semi-annually from 11/5/2022	International  Nomura International	USD 3.05	21/12/2020 9/5/2022	15,722 29.209	(2,425)
(5,400,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 25/5/2020; and pays 2.35% Fixed semi-annually from 25/2/2020	UBS	USD 2.35	21/2/2020	(41,272)	(54,197)
(5,400,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.35% Fixed semi-annually from 25/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly				(**,=*=/	(= 1, 1 = 1)
Total (Gross und	derlyina e	from 25/5/2020 exposure - EUR 225,715,502)	UBS	USD 3.35	21/2/2020	16,902 444.625	(2,075,269)

### To Be Announced Securities Contracts as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	•		
	United States		
USD 12,000,000	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac		
	4.50% TBA	11,214,553	2.78
USD 9,800,000	Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac		
	4.50% TBA	9,157,403	2.27
USD 12,000	Fannie Mae Pool 3.00% TBA	10,757	_
USD (12,094,000)	Fannie Mae Pool 3.00% TBA	(10,840,918)	(2.69)
USD 8,000,000	Fannie Mae Pool 3.50% TBA	7,292,089	1.81
USD (12,200,000)	Fannie Mae Pool 3.50% TBA	(11,120,435)	(2.76)
USD (4,800,000)	Fannie Mae Pool 3.50% TBA	(4,372,901)	(1.08)
USD 5,180,000	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% TBA	4,781,468	1.19
USD (5,180,000)	Fannie Mae Pool 4.00% TBA	(4,781,468)	(1.19)
USD 11,375,000	Ginnie Mae II Pool 3.00% TBA	10,301,146	2.56
		11,641,694	2.89
Total (Gross under	lying exposure - EUR 73,873,138)	11,641,694	2.89

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Mortgage Securities	20.70
Government	20.57
Financial	17.16
Asset Backed Securities	9.37
Consumer, Non-cyclical	5.62
Energy	4.73
Communications	4.47
Consumer, Cyclical	3.92
Utilities	2.79
Technology	2.35
Exchange Traded Funds	2.24
Basic Materials	1.06
Industrial	0.91
Diversified	0.04
Collective Investment Schemes	0.00
Securities portfolio at market value	95.93
Other Net Assets	4.07
	100.00

## BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund

		Market	% of		Market	% of	
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
MMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)				Netherlands		
				3,395	ASML Holding NV	639,012	3.07
10,231	Canada Rogers Communications Inc 'B'	538,318	2.59	7,607	Koninklijke DSM NV	851,374	4.10
20,213	Suncor Energy Inc	615,279	2.96			1,490,386	7.17
	_	1,153,597	5.55		Switzerland		
	_			6,435	Cie Financiere Richemont	467,756	2.25
	Cayman Islands			8,850	Nestle SA Reg	877,956	4.22
2,094	Alibaba Group Holding Ltd ADR	315,189	1.52	3,274	Roche Holding AG	857,344	4.12
8,062 35,000	Sea Ltd ADR Wuxi Biologics Cayman Inc '144A'	225,575 330,694	1.08 1.59			2,203,056	10.59
33,000	- Vuxi biologics Cayman inc 144A				•		
	_	871,458	4.19		United States		
	China			279	Alphabet Inc 'C'	308,342	1.48
648,001	China Molybdenum Co Ltd 'H'	203,259	0.98	9,163 3,416	Baxter International Inc BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	672,014 283,323	3.23 1.36
43,000	Ping An Insurance Group Co	,		9,372		310,026	1.49
	of China Ltd 'H'	474,817	2.28	31,367	Comcast Corp 'A'	1,284,165	6.17
		678,076	3.26	1,678	Equinix Inc (Reit)	813,209	3.91
	_			4,191	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	306,781	1.48
	Denmark			4,486 1,556	Green Dot Corp 'A' Mastercard Inc 'A'	208,150 391,770	1.00 1.88
1,670	Ascendis Pharma AS ADR	206,078	0.99	12,454	Moderna Inc	261,908	1.26
	_	206,078	0.99	10,681	Morgan Stanley	438,348	2.11
	Camman			4,732		117,586	0.57
8,360	Germany 1&1 Drillisch AG	250,937	1.20	6,134	SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc	344,179	1.66
6,529	Knorr-Bremse AG	710,689	3.42	1,621	Vail Resorts Inc Viavi Solutions Inc	343,652	1.65
-,-	_	961,626	4.62	31,900 3,555	World Wrestling Entertainment Inc	385,033 253,827	1.85 1.22
	_	001,020		3,000	Trong tribouning Entertainment ine	6,722,313	32.32
	Ireland			Total Common Sto	icks (Shares)	17,594,360	84.60
9,114	Medtronic Plc	840,949	4.04		Securities and Money	17,001,000	0 1.00
	_	840,949	4.04	Market Instrument			
	lowest			Official Stock Exch			
5,820	Israel UroGen Pharma Ltd	197,123	0.95	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	17,594,360	84.60
3,020	ologen i nama Ltd				•		
	_	197,123	0.95	Collective Inve	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
	Italy						
182,140	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	371,037	1.79		Ireland		
		371,037	1.79	1,985,103	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
	<del>-</del>				Institutional US Dollar		
	Japan				Liquidity Fund	1,985,103	9.54
26,600	Sony Corp	1,285,200	6.18			1,985,103	9.54
	_	1,285,200	6.18	Total Collective Inv	estment Schemes	1,985,103	9.54
	Mexico			Securities portfolio	at market value	19,579,463	94.14
6,612	Fomento Economico Mexicano SAB			Other Not Assistance		4 040 050	F 00
0,012	de CV ADR	613,461	2.95	Other Net Assets		1,218,858	5.86
	_			Total Net Assets (I	ISD)	20,798,321	100.00

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

## BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
( -,,	<b>Brazil</b> Petroleo Brasileiro SA Raia Drogasil SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	18,065 (3,485) 14,580	(30,643)	Sweden Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB 'A'	JP Morgan	15,244 15,244
(9,819)	<b>Finland</b> Elisa OYJ	UBS	(13,038)	(169) (516)	<b>Switzerland</b> Givaudan SA Swiss Life Holding Reg	UBS Goldman Sachs	(11,770) (1,130) (12,900)
2,184 9,374 12,782 26,737 5,194	France Airbus SE Alstom SA AXA SA SES SA Ubisoft Entertainment SA  Germany	JP Morgan UBS UBS UBS Goldman Sachs	(11,503) 21,025 (4,564) (49,973) (55,291) (100,306)	14,507 19,398 65,106 (13,419) 27,727 (18,784) (36,819)		JP Morgan  Goldman Sachs UBS Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs JP Morgan UBS	(9,680) 9,280 (12,459) (2,485) (80,638) (19,392) 8,529
(22,433)	Freenet AG	UBS	75,221 75,221	180,411	ITV Plc	JP Morgan	(38,500)
(55,500)	Hong Kong Hengan International Group Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	46,353 46,353	(1,699) (16,154)	AT&T Inc	UBS JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	2,464 16,247 5,977
(165,700)	<b>Indonesia</b> Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	JP Morgan	(7,140) (7,140)	(3,259) (1,887)	Boeing Co/The Eli Lilly & Co Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A' FactSet Research Systems Inc Fastenal Co	Goldman Sachs UBS UBS UBS Goldman Sachs	1,395 1,173 4,392 (1,788) 16,403
(11,900) (4,800) (23,400) (4,400)	Japan KDDI Corp Secom Co Ltd Softbank Corp SoftBank Group Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(11,320) (14,514) (21,291) 2,629 (44,496)	(2,806) (6,293) (4,782)	Intel Corp Interpublic Group of Cos Inc/The JM Smucker Co/The Kohl's Corp Molson Coors Brewing Co 'B'	Goldman Sachs UBS Goldman Sachs UBS UBS JP Morgan	6,471 9,127 23,686 21,466 94,773 24,771
(13,816)	<b>Netherlands</b> Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	3,392 3,392	(4,785) (6,899) (1,060) (4,733) (6,995)	Omnicom Group Inc Seagate Technology Plc Shopify Inc 'A' Square Inc 'A' Starbucks Corp	UBS Goldman Sachs JP Morgan Goldman Sachs JP Morgan	10,383 20,007 (13,102) 16,707 18,677
1,100,786	Portugal Banco Comercial Portugues SA	JP Morgan	4,913 4,913	(2,623) (19,909)	Verisk Analytics Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	2,387 398 45,282 327,296
(4,397)	<b>Spain</b> Amadeus IT Group SA	UBS	3,925	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 18,3	335,884)	167,699

## BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(37)	EUR	CAC 40 Index	June 2019	2,128,935	39,222
(15) (7)	USD GBP	E-Mini S&P 500 Index FTSE 100 Index	June 2019 June 2019	2,064,900 629,557	32,925 (6,345)
(30)	HKD	Hang Seng Index	June 2019	1.021.995	21,007
(65)	JPY	Mini-Topix Index	June 2019	899,683	55,707
(52)	EUR	STOXX Europe 600 Index	June 2019	1,064,454	(705)
Total			=	7,809,524	141,811

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currenc	y Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	•	•				
BRL IDR JPY	2,312,496 4,354,285,000 38,988,208	USD USD USD	572,570 298,341 353,272	Citibank HSBC Toronto	21/6/2019 20/6/2019	11,830 4,898
USD	1,170,741	CAD	1,571,000	Dominion Bank Standard	20/6/2019	5,519
USD	2,205,415	CHF	2,218,720	Chartered Bank Toronto	20/6/2019	9,106
				Dominion Bank	20/6/2019	(5,437)
USD USD	3,003,730 1,805,910	EUR 2,683,643 Citibank JPY 198,055,950 JP Morgan		20/6/2019 20/6/2019	5,148 (16,709)	
						14,355
CHF F	ledged Sha	re Class	3			
CHF	5,141	USD	5,088	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	32
USD	119	CHF	120	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	0
				,		32
EUR I	ledged Sha	re Class	<b>S</b>			
EUR	9,053	USD	10,195	State Street Bank		
USD	154	EUR	137	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(85)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(84)
						(04)
GBP I	ledged Sha	re Class	\$			
GBP	4,121	USD	5,375	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(184)
USD	78	GBP	60	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	2
						(182)
Total (G	ross underlying	exposure	- USD 9,460,88	37)		14,121

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Consumer, Non-cyclical	25.71
Communications	18.08
Financial	13.46
Consumer, Cyclical	10.08
Collective Investment Schemes	9.54
Technology	5.81
Basic Materials	5.08
Industrial	3.42
Energy	2.96
Securities portfolio at market value	94.14
Other Net Assets	5.86
	100.00

### BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund

Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net
riolaling	Description	035	Assets	Tiolding	Description	030	ASSU
COMMON STO	DCKS (SHARES)			1100 45 004 000	United States continued		
	Bermuda			USD 15,261,000	First Data Corp '144A' 5.75% 15/1/2024	15,680,678	0.7
27,651	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	654,499	0.03	USD 8,975,000	HCA Inc 4.25% 15/10/2019	9,010,518	0.4
	_	654,499	0.03	USD 5,000,000	HCA Inc 6.50% 15/2/2020	5,117,083	0.2
	Cyprus			USD 6,009,000	Par Pharmaceutical Inc '144A' 7.50% 1/4/2027	5,858,775	0.2
158,056	HeadHunter Group Plc ADR	2,595,280	0.12	USD 5,379,000	Rent-A-Center Inc/TX 6.625%	2,222,112	
	_	2,595,280	0.12	LICD 7 425 000	15/11/2020	5,379,000	0.2
	-			USD 7,435,000	Rent-A-Center Inc/TX 4.75% 1/5/2021	7,462,881	0.3
2.500	Luxembourg	44.050	0.00	USD 9,019,000	Staples Inc '144A' 10.75%	.,.02,00.	
2,500	Intelsat SA	44,850	0.00	1100 4 400 000	15/4/2027	8,748,430	0.3
	-	44,850	0.00	USD 4,199,000	Star Merger Sub Inc '144A' 6.875% 15/8/2026	4,290,853	0.19
	Netherlands			USD 5,000,000		4,200,000	0.1
17,727	Akzo Nobel NV	1,494,627	0.07		1/6/2020	5,050,000	0.2
		1,494,627	0.07	USD 4,554,000	Tenet Healthcare Corp 6.00% 1/10/2020	4,679,235	0.2
	-			USD 44,600,000	United States Treasury Bill	4,079,200	0.2
11,886	United States AmerisourceBergen Corp	919,263	0.04		11/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	44,570,552	2.0
1,479	Anthem Inc	409,121	0.02	USD 38,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 16/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	37,888,327	1.7
655,098	Arconic Inc	14,333,544	0.64	USD 56,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	31,000,321	1.7
246,880 7,145	Avantor Inc Brookdale Senior Living Inc	4,216,710 43,442	0.19 0.00	, ,	23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	55,811,731	2.5
79,000	Caesars Entertainment Corp	707,050	0.03	USD 45,250,000	United States Treasury Bill	45 000 000	2.0
17,934	Charter Communications Inc 'A'*	6,714,669	0.30	USD 23,000,000	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) Vantiv LLC Via Vantiv Issuer Corp	45,028,228	2.0
10,545 202,090	Cigna Corp Conagra Brands Inc*	1,546,319 5,347,301	0.07 0.24	202 20,000,000	'144A' 4.375% 15/11/2025	23,809,370	1.0
141,530	Coty Inc 'A'	1,746,480	0.24	USD 5,668,000	Windstream Services LLC Via		
35,890	CVS Health Corp	1,878,483	0.08		Windstream Finance Corp (Defaulted) '144A' 8.625%		
48,956 64,742	Discovery Communications Inc 'A'* Olin Corp*	1,338,947	0.06 0.06		31/10/2025	5,682,170	0.2
40,213	Parsons Corp	1,285,776 1,252,635	0.06			340,573,944	15.3
78,175	T-Mobile US Inc	5,795,113	0.26	Total Bonds		358,261,819	16.1
137,827 52,841	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	3,048,733	0.14				
52,641	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	2,616,158	0.12	CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT		
tal Camman Sta	eka (Charas)	53,199,744	2.39		Canada		
otal Common Sto	cks (Snares)	57,989,000	2.01	USD 4,500,000	Bank Of Montreal/Chicago 3.12%	4 500 000	0.0
BONDS				USD 20,300,000	3/12/2019 Bank Of Montreal/Chicago	4,500,000	0.2
	Canada			, ,	2.589% 1/6/2020	20,300,000	0.9
SD 10,000,000	Bausch Health Cos Inc '144A'			USD 2,400,000	Bank Of Nova Scotia 2.637% 6/5/2020	2,400,000	0.1
	6.50% 15/3/2022	10,312,500	0.47	USD 3,500,000	Royal Bank of Canada/New York	2,400,000	0.1
		10,312,500	0.47		3.07% 27/11/2019	3,500,000	0.1
	-					30,700,000	1.3
JSD 8,429,000	Luxembourg Intelsat Connect Finance SA '144A'						
,,	9.50% 15/2/2023	7,375,375	0.33	USD 37,500,000	Japan Mizuho Bank Ltd/New York		
	_	7,375,375	0.33	000 07,000,000	2.561% 19/7/2019	37,500,000	1.6
	-			USD 20,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd/New York		
SD 35 000 000	United States Bank of America Corp FRN			LISD 13 000 000	2.607% 8/11/2019	20,000,000	0.9
SD 35,000,000	21/7/2021	34,876,473	1.57	USD 13,000,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Bank Ltd 2.552% 18/11/2019	13,000,000	0.5
JSD 4,000,000	Blackboard Inc '144A' 9.75%				<del></del>	70,500,000	3.1
ISD 8 000 000	15/10/2021* Congago Lograing Inc '1444'	3,845,000	0.17			, ,	
JSD 8,000,000	Cengage Learning Inc '144A' 9.50% 15/6/2024	7,500,000	0.34	1100 45 000 000	Sweden		
JSD 5,000,000	Charter Communications Operating	.,.,,,,,,,		USD 15,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB/New York 2.563% 11/10/2019	15,000,000	0.6
	LLC Via Charter Communications			USD 8,200,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB/New	10,000,000	0.0
	Operating Capital 4.464% 23/7/2022	5,187,765	0.23		York 2.835% 19/12/2019	8,200,000	0.3
USD 5,000,000	First Data Corp '144A' 5.00%	5, 157,705	5.20			23,200,000	1.0
	15/1/2024	5,096,875	0.23				

	curities and Money Market Instrum		Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
	United States				United States continued		
USD 17,000,000	Bank Of America 2.597% 3/2/2020	17,000,000	0.77	USD 13,000,000	Autozone Inc 5/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	12,996,317	0.58
USD 30,250,000	Mitsubishi UFJ Trust And Banking			USD 5,200,000	Bedford Row Funding Corp		
USD 14,150,000	Corp 2.54% 7/8/2019 Nordea Bank AB/New York	30,250,490	1.36	USD 10,200,000	30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Bell Canada 12/6/2019	5,174,859	0.23
USD 20,000,000	2.53% 21/2/2020 Standard Chartered Bank/New York	14,150,000	0.64	, ,	(Zero Coupon)	10,191,211	0.46
03D 20,000,000	2.89% 17/9/2019	20,012,515	0.90	USD 1,800,000	Bell Canada 5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,795,172	0.08
USD 6,550,000	Wells Fargo Bank NA 3.08% 1/11/2019	6,550,000	0.29	USD 3,000,000	Bell Canada 8/7/2019	2 000 600	0.13
	1/11/2019	87,963,005	3.96	USD 20,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Bell Canada 9/7/2019	2,990,688	0.13
Total Certificates of	f Deposit	212,363,005	9.55	USD 14,500,000	(Zero Coupon) Bell Canada 8/8/2019	19,939,200	0.90
COMMEDIAL	DADED				(Zero Coupon)	14,421,394	0.65
COMMERCIAL				USD 7,200,000	Bell Canada 9/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,160,394	0.32
USD 26,750,000	Australia Telstra Corp Ltd '144A' 16/7/2019			USD 41,000,000	Berkshire Hathaway Energy Co		
	(Zero Coupon)	26,660,387	1.20	USD 250,000	3/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Centerpoint Energy Inc 6/6/2019	40,993,964	1.84
USD 7,000,000	Westpac Banking Corp 1/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,910,453	0.31		(Zero Coupon)	249,907	0.01
	(2010 Coupon)	33,570,840	1.51	USD 18,000,000	Centerpoint Energy Inc 7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	17,991,900	0.81
				USD 9,800,000	Centerpoint Energy Inc '144A'		
USD 3,250,000	Canada Omers Finance Trust 25/7/2019			USD 60,000,000	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Chariot Funding LLC 7/8/2019	9,786,397	0.44
	(Zero Coupon)	3,237,715	0.15		(Zero Coupon)	59,717,483	2.69
USD 31,000,000	Rogers Communications Inc 30/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	30,863,841	1.39	USD 8,738,000	Charta LLC 26/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,722,709	0.39
USD 3,650,000	Transcanada Pipelines Limited	2.040.070	0.40	USD 20,000,000	Charta LLC 18/7/2019		0.00
USD 9,800,000	7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Transcanada Pipelines Limited	3,648,279	0.16	USD 5,600,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 13/8/2019	19,933,678	0.90
	24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,760,179	0.44	USD 35,150,000	(Zero Coupon) Charta LLC 20/8/2019	5,570,021	0.25
		47,510,014	2.14	03D 33, 130,000	(Zero Coupon)	34,955,503	1.57
	France			USD 8,950,000	Charta LLC 18/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,843,918	0.40
USD 40,000,000	Electricite De France 7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	39,982,800	1.80	USD 2,500,000	Ciesco LLC 15/7/2019		
	(25.5 55865)	39,982,800	1.80	USD 19,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Duke Energy Corp 19/6/2019	2,491,475	0.11
	0				(Zero Coupon)	18,974,635	0.85
USD 700,000	<b>Germany</b> BASF SE 25/6/2019			USD 17,750,000	Enbridge Inc 13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	17,732,250	0.80
1100 00 750 000	(Zero Coupon)	698,842	0.03	USD 24,700,000	Enbridge Inc 12/8/2019		
USD 20,750,000	(Zero Coupon)	20,711,094	0.93	USD 1,100,000	(Zero Coupon) Eversource Energy 10/6/2019	24,563,162	1.10
		21,409,936	0.96		(Zero Coupon)	1,099,280	0.05
	Singapore			USD 40,500,000	Federation Des Caisses Desjardins 23/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	40,353,165	1.82
USD 4,300,000	DBS Bank Ltd 5/7/2019			USD 4,500,000		4 404 720	0.20
USD 25,000,000	(Zero Coupon) DBS Bank Ltd 11/7/2019	4,289,685	0.19	USD 15,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Hyundai Capital America 3/6/2019	4,481,730	0.20
	(Zero Coupon)	24,929,167	1.12	USD 20,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Hyundai Capital America 4/6/2019	14,997,725	0.67
USD 25,000,000	DBS Bank Ltd 11/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	24,886,250	1.12	, ,	(Zero Coupon)	19,995,450	0.90
USD 27,550,000	Oversea-Chinese Banking	,555,250	2	USD 19,500,000	Hyundai Capital America 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	19,486,837	0.88
	Corporation 16/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	27,405,760	1.24	USD 11,000,000	Hyundai Capital America 8/7/2019		
	, r - /	81,510,862	3.67	USD 1,700,000	(Zero Coupon) ING US Funding LLC 16/8/2019	10,969,701	0.49
	United States				(Zero Coupon)	1,689,520	0.08
USD 10,000,000	United States ABN Amro Funding USA LLC			USD 5,700,000	JP Morgan Securities LLC 10/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)	5,608,905	0.25
USD 18,300,000	4/11/2019 (Zero Coupon) AT&T Inc 28/6/2019	9,891,450	0.44	USD 25,000,000	Jupiter Securitization Company		
	(Zero Coupon)	18,262,942	0.82	USD 4,700,000	LLC 17/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Jupiter Securitization Company	24,971,667	1.12
USD 20,300,000	AT&T Inc 5/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	20,197,372	0.91		LLC 1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,679,931	0.21

USD 30,000,000 USD 14,000,000	Description United States continued Jupiter Securitization Company LLC 21/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets			Market	% of
USD 30,000,000 USD 14,000,000	Jupiter Securitization Company		733013	Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets
USD 30,000,000 USD 14,000,000	Jupiter Securitization Company				United States continued		
USD 14,000,000				USD 16,200,000	United States continued Thunder Bay Funding LLC		
		29,833,275	1.34	030 10,200,000	3/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,163,712	0.73
	Jupiter Securitization Company	29,000,270	1.54	USD 10,100,000	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	10,100,712	0.73
LISD 350 000	LLC 3/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,904,224	0.63	000 10,100,000	2.768% 13/6/2019	10,100,000	0.45
000,000	Metlife Short Term Fund	, ,		USD 12,000,000	Toyota Motor Credit Corp	, ,	
	28/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	346,335	0.02	, ,	13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	11,989,400	0.54
USD 34,400,000	Mondelez International Inc			USD 16,000,000	United Overseas Bank Ltd		
	7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	34,384,520	1.55		20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	15,978,551	0.72
USD 15,950,000	Mondelez International Inc			USD 14,300,000			
	19/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	15,928,866	0.72		25/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	14,275,404	0.64
USD 7,300,000	Mondelez International Inc	7 007 400	0.00	USD 24,000,000		00 000 407	4.00
LICD 2 050 000	24/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,287,128	0.33	LICD C 050 000	3/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	23,996,427	1.08
USD 2,050,000	Mondelez International Inc 9/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,044,028	0.09	USD 6,052,000	Verizon Communications Inc 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,047,930	0.27
USD 10,200,000	Mont Blanc Capital Corp	2,044,020	0.09	USD 8,758,000	Versailles Com Paper LLC	0,047,930	0.27
000 10,200,000	13/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,191,296	0.46	000 0,700,000	2/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,738,995	0.39
USD 580,000	Mont Blanc Capital Corp	. 0, . 0 . , 200	0.10	USD 16,700,000		3,. 33,533	0.00
	16/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	576,902	0.03		18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,679,812	0.75
USD 51,250,000	National Securities Clearing			USD 40,000,000	VW Credit Inc 6/6/2019		
	Corporation 2/8/2019				(Zero Coupon)	39,984,361	1.80
	(Zero Coupon)	51,030,223	2.30	USD 20,000,000	VW Credit Inc 7/8/2019		
USD 16,400,000	Nextera Energy Capital Holdings Inc				(Zero Coupon)	19,897,639	0.90
	10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	16,388,766	0.74	USD 10,065,000	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	40.007.707	0.45
USD 34,500,000	Nextera Energy Capital Holdings Inc	24 402 767	1 55	LICD 12 600 000	6/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,007,797	0.45
USD 15,300,000	9/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) Nextera Energy Capital Holdings Inc	34,402,767	1.55	USD 13,600,000	Walmart Inc 3/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	13,598,119	0.61
030 13,300,000	10/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	15,254,087	0.69	USD 9,850,000		13,396,119	0.01
USD 67,850,000	Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables	10,201,001	0.00	000 0,000,000	31/10/2019	9,850,000	0.44
,,	Corp 5/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	67,830,927	3.05			1,218,757,808	54.83
USD 11,000,000	Nieuw Amsterdam Receivables	, , , , , , ,			_		
	Corp 5/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,950,149	0.49	Total Commercial	Paper	1,442,742,260	64.91
USD 7,100,000	Old Line Funding LLC 20/8/2019				Securities and Money		
	(Zero Coupon)	7,059,293	0.32	Market Instrument			
USD 3,525,000	Old Line Funding LLC 21/8/2019	0.505.004	0.40	Official Stock Exch			
USD 11,650,000	(Zero Coupon)	3,505,331	0.16	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	2,071,356,084	93.19
030,000	Oncor Electric Delivery Co 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	11,613,303	0.52				
USD 31,600,000	Oncor Electric Delivery Co	11,015,505	0.52	Collective Inve	stment Schemes		
000 31,000,000	6/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	31,578,828	1.42	CONCOUNT INVO	otinont conomico		
USD 13,400,000	Parker Hannifin Corp 10/7/2019	0.,0.0,020			United States		
.,,	(Zero Coupon)	13,361,240	0.60	1 102 110	Altaba Inc	71,145,626	3.20
USD 7,900,000	Qualcomm Incorporated			1,193,110	Altaba IIIC		
	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,898,223	0.36			71,145,626	3.20
USD 19,250,000	Reckitt Benckiser Treasury			Total Collective Inv	estment Schemes	71,145,626	3.20
1100 44 400 000	6/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	19,242,808	0.87	Securities portfolio	at market value	2,142,501,710	96.39
USD 14,100,000	Schlumberger Holdings Corp	14 000 000	0.00				
116D 31 000 000	14/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) Sheffield Receivables Corp	14,086,660	0.63	Other Net Assets		80,241,957	3.61
USD 31,000,000	15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	30,903,004	1.39	Total Net Assets (I	JSD)	2,222,743,667	100.00
USD 10,050,000	Suncorp Metway Ltd 24/9/2019	55,505,004	1.00		,	,,	
	(Zero Coupon)	9,965,566	0.45				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United Kingdom				United States continued		
8,223,425	United Kingdom BTG Plc	UBS	(46,590)	2,375,534	First Data Corp 'A'	UBS	(118,777)
1,172,419	BTG Plc	Goldman Sachs	(6,642)	(523,578)	Fisery Inc	Credit Suisse	(10,472)
3,122,587	Inmarsat Plc	Citibank	(7,471)	(326,374)	Fiserv Inc	Goldman Sachs	140,341
4,560,988	RPC Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	57,423	(719,787)	Fiserv Inc	UBS	309,508
2,843,162	RPC Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(35,795)		FMC Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,582
			(39,075)	(38,550)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc Garrett Motion Inc	Morgan Stanley Citibank	20,817 650
	Halfe d Otata			(48,906)	General Electric Co	Citibank	28,610
(2.404)	United States	Citibank	34,660	(30,915)	Genesis Energy LP	Citibank	27,205
(3,494) (73,074)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Citibank	(29,230)	(141,201)	Global Payments Inc	Morgan Stanley	(455,636)
	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Morgan Stanley	15,401	(352,803)	Harris Corp	Goldman Sachs	(642,101)
. , ,	Albemarle Corp	Morgan Stanley	19,611	(283,433)	Harris Corp	JP Morgan	(1,692,095)
(447,414)	Alibaba Group Holding			373,654 (5,018)	HFF Inc 'A' Honeywell International Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(552,125) 27,699
040 407	Ltd ADR	Citibank	3,718,010	(259,673)	II-VI Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,765,012
648,107 292,525	AmeriGas Partners LP AmeriGas Partners LP	Citibank UBS	(820,849) (447,563)	(5,026)	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Citibank	53,527
239,498	Anadarko Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,231,020)	(4,034)	International Flavors &		
,	Anadarko Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,869,412)	(40 555)	Fragrances Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,100
375,692	Anadarko Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	(597,350)	(10,555)	International Paper Co Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Morgan Stanley	28,710
	Analog Devices Inc	Citibank	124,283	(56,243) (99,187)	· ·	JP Morgan Citibank	714,239 38,683
905,232	Andeavor Logistics LP	Goldman Sachs	(955,318)	(18,144)		Citibank	43,183
	Andeavor Logistics LP Antero Midstream Corp	Citibank Citibank	23,776 51,449	271,387	L3 Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	662,184
30,974	Anthem Inc	Citibank	(16,106)	218,025	L3 Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	1,643,908
	Applied Materials Inc	Citibank	62,408	(13,859)		Citibank	148,984
	ASML Holding NV	Citibank	25,823	5,539	Liberty Expedia Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,868)
	Avery Dennison Corp	Morgan Stanley	(17,201)	(5,253)	•	Morgan Stanley	3,730
(13,189) (2,731,870)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	8,177 2,048,902		LyondellBasell Industries	organ otanio,	٥,. ٥٥
	Boeing Co/The	Citibank	20,065		NV 'A'	Morgan Stanley	29,722
(1,567,960)	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Citibank	3,527,910	(12,558)	Magellan Midstream	Office	00.000
(713,505)	Brookfield Asset			(2.671)	Partners LP Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Citibank Morgan Stanley	22,228 27,698
(204 200)	Management Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,369,930	(55,350)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Citibank	36,531
(384,296)	Brookfield Asset  Management Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	499,585	(45,190)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Citibank	52,420
535,367	Buckeye Partners LP	Credit Suisse	(377,166)	157,789	Mellanox Technologies Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,189,729)
1,087,374	Buckeye Partners LP	Goldman Sachs	(641,041)	157,699	Mellanox Technologies Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,381,443)
	Buckeye Partners LP	Citibank	1,001	419,421 (28,853)	Mellanox Technologies Ltd Microchip Technology Inc	UBS Citibank	(3,162,434) 23,948
. , ,		Citibank	19,256	(49,615)	Micron Technology Inc	Citibank	89,803
36,720 1,567,960	CBS Corp 'B' Celgene Corp	Citibank Citibank	6,977 (3,684,706)	(7,326)	MKS Instruments Inc	Citibank	26,960
(677,336)	Centene Corp	Goldman Sachs	(893,764)	(4,281)	Monolithic Power Systems Inc	Citibank	19,735
136,867	Chesapeake Lodging	00.0	(000,:0:)	(22,099)	Mosaic Co/The	Morgan Stanley	29,392
	Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(233,480)	(1,027,380)	MPLX LP MPLX LP	Goldman Sachs Citibank	1,062,760 40,995
	Cigna Corp	Citibank	(8,196)	(15,203)	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Morgan Stanley	(18,396)
(39,189)	Cummins Inc Cypress Semiconductor Corp	Citibank Citibank	44,123 (87,783)	(10,180)	Nucor Corp	Morgan Stanley	49,169
(5,172)	Deere & Co	Citibank	(2,379)	426,949	NXP Semiconductors NV	JP Morgan	(5,414,259)
	Dow Inc	Citibank	4,178	1,324,891	Oaktree Capital Group LLC	Goldman Sachs	(1,391,136)
59,452	Dow Inc	Morgan Stanley	(168,844)	713,642	Oaktree Capital Group LLC Occidental Petroleum Corp	JP Morgan	(713,642)
(5,327)	DowDuPont Inc	Citibank	6,605	(255,108) (70,268)	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	754,916 513,996
180,751	DowDuPont Inc Eastman Chemical Co	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(224,131) 25,990	(110,228)	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Morgan Stanley	183,843
. , ,	Ecolab Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,338	(49,031)	ON Semiconductor Corp	Citibank	11,767
56,095	Electronics For Imaging Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,071)	(85,954)			
(16,895)	Emerson Electric Co	Citibank	72,142	(12.017)	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	239,128
	Enbridge Inc	Citibank	48,225	(12,817) (5,508)	Phillips 66 Partners LP PPG Industries Inc	Citibank Morgan Stanley	28,197 18,231
		Citibank Goldman Sachs	45,235 7,577	(14,723)	Qorvo Inc	Citibank	(17,668)
	Expedia Group Inc FedEx Corp	Citibank	7,577 18,598	(6,004)	Raytheon Co	Citibank	36,504
	•	3.020III	10,000	965,905	Red Hat Inc	JP Morgan	656,815
. , /	Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(392,879)	(757)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Citibank	1,794
(654,492)	Fidelity National Information		40/0-0-	(3,592) (12,626)	Rockwell Automation Inc Sealed Air Corp	Citibank Morgan Stanley	33,621 1,515
1 171 020	Services Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,243,535	(21,493)	Skyworks Solutions Inc	Citibank	31,380
1,171,038	Finisar Corp First Data Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(2,674,715) (51,839)	(608)	SPDR S&P 500 ETF Trust	Citibank	5,946
1,727,981				(4,270)		Citibank	30,274

#### Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,109,552	SunTrust Banks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,122,137)	(4,601)	Vulcan Materials Co	Morgan Stanley	18,036
(51,878)	Taiwan Semiconductor		, , ,	292,434	WABCO Holdings Inc	Citibank	(67,260)
, , ,	Manufacturing Co Ltd ADR	Citibank	15,045	146,926	WABCO Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(117,541)
(19,628)	Tallgrass Energy LP	Citibank	27,872	(193)	Wabtec Corp	Citibank	593
(20,133)	Teradyne Inc	Citibank	23,354	200,395	WellCare Health Plans Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,171)
(23,646)	Texas Instruments Inc	Citibank	41,853	(21,268)	Western Midstream Partners L	Citibank	31,051
174,552	Total System Services Inc	Morgan Stanley	516,075	(970)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Citibank	4,607
741,835	Tribune Media Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(140,949)	(10,411)	Westrock Co	Morgan Stanley	26,548
902,744	Tribune Media Co 'A'	Morgan Stanley	72,220	495,413	Williams Cos Inc/The	Citibank	(599,450)
(324,054)	UGI Corp	Citibank	860,003	228,671	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	397,888
(146,262)	UGI Corp	UBS	447,562	704,740	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,254,437)
(5,757)	Union Pacific Corp	Citibank	50,143	(26,072)	Xilinx Inc	Citibank	18,250
(6,580)	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Citibank	18,095				(12,738,817)
(5,817)	United Technologies Corp	Citibank	52,120	T. 1. 1 (O		4 700 070)	
(23,365)	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Citibank	180,845	lotal (Gross I	underlying exposure - USD 2,71	4,/36,3/2)	(12,777,892)
1,380,844	Versum Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(787,081)				

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CCCDS	USD 73,625,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25	Bank of America			
		Version 5 and pays Fixed 5.000%	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	1,057,601	(3,466,440)
CDS	USD 4,000,000	Fund receives default protection on Macy's Inc and				
		pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2024	(28,096)	213,722
Total (Gr	oss underlying exp	osure - USD 80,877,718)			1,029,505	(3,252,718)

CCCDS: Centrally Cleared Credit Default Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(39) (47) Total	USD USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index US Treasury 5 Year Note	June 2019 September 2019	5,368,740 5,505,609 10,874,349	99,353 (21,344) 78,009

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
1,192 584	Call Call	Centene Corp Intelsat SA	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	USD 57.50 USD 30.00	21/6/2019 21/6/2019	54,049 (185,128)	298,000 2,920
Total (Gross un	derlying (	exposure - USD 3,742,062)				(131,079)	300,920

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currence	cy Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
CHF I	Hedged Sha	re Clas	ss			
CHF	,,	USD	61,393,135	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	380,559
USD	1,272,934	CHF	1,282,395	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(4,165) 376,394
EUR	Hedged Sha	re Clas	ss		•	
EUR	1,098,461,684	USD	1,236,817,945	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(10,080,122)
USD	24,120,232	EUR	21,517,137	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	90,367
						(9,989,755)
GBP	Hedged Sha	re Clas	SS			
GBP USD	338,181,114 3,659,956	USD GBP	440,758,479 2,834,916	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(14,772,001)
COD	0,000,000	ODI	2,001,010	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	88,981
						(14,683,020)
JPY H	ledged Sha	re Clas	s			
JPY ·	15,142,080,344 754,347		138,268,867 82,833,661	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	1,006,890
บอบ	104,341	JP ī	02,033,001	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(7,551)
						999,339
Total (G	Gross underlying	exposure	e - USD 1,883,4	13,589)		(23,297,042)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	41.24
Utilities	10.72
Consumer, Cyclical	10.57
Communications	9.03
Government	8.24
Consumer, Non-cyclical	5.54
Collective Investment Schemes	3.20
Energy	3.13
Industrial	1.88
Technology	1.72
Basic Materials	1.12
Securities portfolio at market value	96.39
Other Net Assets	3.61
	100.00

# BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund

	curities and Money Market Instru xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ar				urities and Money Market Instrun change Listing or Dealt in on And		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
BONDS					United States continued		
USD 6,000,000	United States United States Treasury Bill			USD 1,000,000 USD 10,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 15/8/2 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	995,135	0.96
USD 4,700,000	6/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	5,998,012	5.78		31/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,901,559	9.55
05D 4,700,000	18/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,694,895	4.53	USD 10,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 14/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,893,138	9.54
USD 4,150,000	United States Treasury Bill	4,144,778	4.00		<u>2</u> 0 ( <u>2</u> 0 00 apo)	87,872,148	84.75
USD 8,200,000	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	4,144,770	4.00	Total Bonds		87,872,148	84.75
	27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,186,045	7.89	Total Transferable	Securities and Money		
USD 5,100,000	United States Treasury Bill 5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,088,466	4.91	Market Instruments Official Stock Exch	s Admitted to an		
USD 9,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 9/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	8,977,552	8.66		r Regulated Market	87,872,148	84.75
USD 9,500,000	United States Treasury Bill	6,977,552	0.00	Securities portfolio	at market value	87,872,148	84.75
USD 11,000,000	11/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	9,474,698	9.14	Other Net Assets		15,813,808	15.25
	25/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	10,960,846	10.57	Total Net Assets (L	JSD)	103,685,956	100.00
USD 9,600,000	United States Treasury Bill 8/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	9,557,024	9.22				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Australia				Australia continued		
909	a2 Milk Co Ltd	Bank of America		2,938	Magellan Financial Group Ltd	Bank of America	
4 210	o2 Milk Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(372)	(57.044)	NEVIDOLIA	Merrill Lynch	(1,854)
4,310 8,422	a2 Milk Co Ltd Adelaide Brighton Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,342)	(57,944)	NEXTDC Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,049)
0,	7 (ao.a.ao 2.1g. 1.o.) 2 (a	Merrill Lynch	3,148	(11,533)	NEXTDC Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,468)
323	Adelaide Brighton Ltd	Goldman Sachs	121	(19,751)		Morgan Stanley	(1,641)
30,912	Adelaide Brighton Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(214)	(2,598)	Northern Star Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(629)
(1,503)	Afterpay Touch Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,070	7,390	Oil Search Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,148)
(1,160)	Afterpay Touch Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,598	3,110	Oil Search Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(904)
		Morgan Stanley	203	12,198	Platinum Asset	Bank of America	, ,
560	ALS Ltd	Bank of America		24.574	Management Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,161)
1,452	ALS Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(376) (80)	24,574	Platinum Asset Management Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,933)
4,134	Altium Ltd	Bank of America		6,609	Platinum Asset	Worgan Stanley	(4,955)
		Merrill Lynch	245		Management Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(770)
1,373	Altium Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,216)	6,375	Qantas Airways Ltd	Bank of America	
1,872 9,048	Altium Ltd Amcor Ltd/Australia	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	375	725	Qantas Airways Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	696 63
3,040	/ Theor Eta// tastralia	Merrill Lynch	1,784	2,308	Qantas Airways Ltd	Morgan Stanley	74
4,855	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Goldman Sachs	1,571	1,786	REA Group Ltd	Bank of America	
6,754	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Morgan Stanley	814			Merrill Lynch	7,986
220 4,629	Ansell Ltd Ansell Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(197) (1,282)	1,560 2,643	REA Group Ltd REA Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	6,976 (5,562)
19,573	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Goldman Sachs	28,222	282	Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	Bank of America	(5,502)
26,292	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Bank of America			Zotatos Zta	Merrill Lynch	(40)
7.047	Add and Later and Late	Merrill Lynch	53,913	2,555	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,397)
7,647 (25,163)	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	11,373 2,961	2,264	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,103)
2,590	AusNet Services	Bank of America					128,749
,		Merrill Lynch	(99)		Austria		
43,599	Beach Energy Ltd	Bank of America		1,517	Telekom Austria AG	Goldman Sachs	203
59,451	Beach Energy Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(6,489) (8,848)	2,585	Telekom Austria AG	Morgan Stanley	(87)
61,977	Beach Energy Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(10,082)	6,765	Vienna Insurance Group AG		
3,974	BHP Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(951)	1 204	Wiener Versicherung Gruppe Vienna Insurance Group AG	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(16,230)
5,037	BHP Group Ltd	Bank of America		1,294	Wiener Versicherung Gruppe	Merrill Lynch	(3,104)
4,429	BHP Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(170) 1,485	3,389	Vienna Insurance Group AG		(=,:=:,
(3,588)	BlueScope Steel Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,416		Wiener Versicherung Gruppe	Morgan Stanley	(5,105)
(8,734)	BlueScope Steel Ltd	Bank of America		12,482 14,283	Wienerberger AG Wienerberger AG	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(17,549)
(5.044)	DI 0 0 11/1	Merrill Lynch	7,852	14,203	Wierierberger AG	Merrill Lynch	(20,082)
(5,611) 446	BlueScope Steel Ltd Cochlear Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	4,808 1,197	11,605	Wienerberger AG	Morgan Stanley	(19,165)
56	Cochlear Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,197				(81,119)
492	Cochlear Ltd	Bank of America					
(40.740)		Merrill Lynch	1,437		Belgium		
(42,716) 89,209	Coles Group Ltd CSR Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	14,193 38,804	(16,381)	Euronav NV	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24,976
94,687	CSR Ltd	Morgan Stanley	7,210	(16,975)	Euronav NV	Morgan Stanley	20,316
802	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	Bank of America				Goldman Sachs	113,843
000	Barrieda Birra Estandard III	Merrill Lynch	(410)				159,135
389 1,760	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(107) (920)				
33,379	DuluxGroup Ltd	Bank of America		(5.007)	Canada	D 1 (A :	
,-		Merrill Lynch	(231)	(5,337)	Air Canada	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,771)
14,467	DuluxGroup Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(100)	(5.149)	Air Canada	Morgan Stanley	(1,522)
284 6,343	Goodman Group (Reit) James Hardie Industries	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(61)	1 ' '	Allied Properties Real Estate		
0,040	Plc CDI	Merrill Lynch	(552)	//2	Investment Trust (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	122
3,783	James Hardie Industries	·		(19,067) (1,390)		Morgan Stanley Bank of America	4,510
E 404	Plc CDI	Goldman Sachs	(707)	(1,390)	, madas Elu	Merrill Lynch	(72)
5,481	James Hardie Industries Plc CDI	Morgan Stanley	(2.125)	(11,973)	Barrick Gold Corp	Bank of America	
		Goldman Sachs	(2,125) (528)		D :10116	Merrill Lynch	2,920
(3.316)	Lendlease Group (Unit)			(8,017)	Barrick Gold Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,548)
(3,316) (728)	Lendlease Group (Unit) Lendlease Group (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	212	(2 777)	BlackBorny Ltd	Rank of America	
		Bank of America		(2,777)	BlackBerry Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1.806
(728) (11,889)	Lendlease Group (Unit) Lendlease Group (Unit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,893)	(2,958)	BlackBerry Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,806 1,924
(728)	Lendlease Group (Unit)	Bank of America			•	Merrill Lynch	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued				Denmark continued		
(159,048)	Bombardier Inc 'B'	Bank of America		865	SimCorp A/S	Morgan Stanley	3,263
(5.740)	0	Merrill Lynch	1,092	735	SimCorp A/S	Bank of America	004
(5,712)	Cameco Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(483)	230	SimCorp A/S	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	634 1,090
(4.404)	Cameco Corp	Goldman Sachs	(15)	250	Sillicolp A/S	Columna Cacins	
(2,400)	Cameco Corp	Morgan Stanley	66				93,220
(387)	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Morgan Stanley	1,476		Finland		
(18,853)	Cenovus Energy Inc	Bank of America		1,723	Kone OYJ 'B'	Bank of America	
(23,754)	Cenovus Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,475 5,267	, -		Merrill Lynch	(308)
	Colliers International	Morgan Stanley	5,207	995	Kone OYJ 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(178
(01)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	9	2,384	Kone OYJ 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(8,645
(6,756)	Dollarama Inc	Bank of America		16,269	Valmet OYJ	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(41,754
		Merrill Lynch	(4,078)	15,420	Valmet OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(39,438
(3,690)	Dollarama Inc	Goldman Sachs	522	19,472	Valmet OYJ	Morgan Stanley	(47,801
(2,760) (32,314)	Dollarama Inc First Quantum Minerals Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,897				(138,124
(32,314)	Tilst Quantum Millerais Etu	Merrill Lynch	38,454				(100,12
(15,018)	First Quantum Minerals Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,332)		France		
(1,016)	Great Canadian Gaming Corp	Bank of America	( , ,	295	Arkema SA	Morgan Stanley	(1,488
		Merrill Lynch	322	(846)	Atos SE	Bank of America	
(1,193)	Great Canadian Gaming Corp	Goldman Sachs	673	(4.040)	A+ CF	Merrill Lynch	2,279
(3,177) (2,478)	Great Canadian Gaming Corp IAMGOLD Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,948	(1,243) (2,025)	Atos SE Atos SE	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	1,943 23,961
(2,470)	IAMGOLD Corp	Merrill Lynch	290	(5)	Bollore SA	Bank of America	23,901
(9,099)	Linamar Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,649	(-)		Merrill Lynch	1
(1,914)	•	Bank of America	-,-	1,837	Bouygues SA	Goldman Sachs	(1,993
		Merrill Lynch	2,518	879	Bouygues SA	Morgan Stanley	(588
(22,713)	OceanaGold Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,602	(681)	Carrefour SA	Bank of America	=05
(48)	Premium Brands	Bank of America	(107)	(3,738)	Carrefour SA	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	585 939
(578)	Holdings Corp Premium Brands	Merrill Lynch	(187)	(3,738)	Christian Dior SE	Bank of America	938
(070)	Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,541		Children Blor CE	Merrill Lynch	(172
4,124	Quebecor Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(884)	25	Christian Dior SE	Goldman Sachs	(195
23,069	Quebecor Inc 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(4,263)	1,131	Christian Dior SE	Morgan Stanley	(13,377
(13,455)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Bank of America		22	Dassault Aviation SA	Goldman Sachs	(3,486
(22.024)	CNC Lavalia Crava Inc	Merrill Lynch	23,755	4	Dassault Aviation SA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(527
(23,834) (6,057)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc Stars Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	50,160	2,126	Dassault Systemes SE	Merrill Lynch	(9,558
(0,001)	otars Group mo, me	Merrill Lynch	11,834	578	Dassault Systemes SE	Morgan Stanley	(3,125
(3,202)	Stars Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	5,345	2,402	Dassault Systemes SE	Goldman Sachs	(8,516
(6,499)	Stars Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	7,013	10,202	Edenred	Bank of America	
(177)	TC Energy Corp	Bank of America		<b>-</b>		Merrill Lynch	(6,830
(201)	Took Descurees Ltd (D)	Merrill Lynch	91	7,002 16,796	Edenred Edenred	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(4,688
(301)	Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	280	· '	Electricite de France SA	Bank of America	(5,248
(190)	Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	Goldman Sachs	177	(5,.5.)		Merrill Lynch	1,687
3,892	TFI International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,774)	(1,166)	Electricite de France SA	Goldman Sachs	(247
10,984	TFI International Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,436)	(12,322)	Electricite de France SA	Morgan Stanley	(2,269
(78)	TMX Group Ltd	Bank of America	40	(17,541)		Morgan Stanley	1,055
(107)	TMX Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	18 95	(20,692)	Elis SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,207
(107) (141)	TMX Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	142	(13,845)	Elis SA	Goldman Sachs	1,445
(5,194)	Turquoise Hill Resources Ltd	Morgan Stanley	230	(19)		Goldman Sachs	216
(932)	WestJet Airlines Ltd	Bank of America		960	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	122			Merrill Lynch	1,071
			140,495	664	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	Goldman Sachs	741
				826 (378)	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA Iliad SA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	92
	Denmark			(376)	illau SA	Merrill Lynch	173
(9,403)	Ambu A/S 'B'	Bank of America	05.510	(1,126)	Iliad SA	Goldman Sachs	1,653
(4,772)	Ambu A/S 'B'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	35,546 18,039	(1,971)	Iliad SA	Morgan Stanley	(2,529
(7,648)	Ambu A/S 'B'	Morgan Stanley	19,769	43	Kering SA	Bank of America	
23	DSV A/S	Bank of America	10,700	000	Varing CA	Merrill Lynch	(2,239
	· · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	14	238 557	Kering SA Kering SA	Goldman Sachs	(9,296
509	DSV A/S	Morgan Stanley	(502)	2,010	L'Oreal SA	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(29,305 (1,346
(2,429)	Pandora A/S	Bank of America	4.054	2,703	L'Oreal SA	Morgan Stanley	(12,065
(7 /110)	Pandora A/S	Merrill Lynch	1,851 9,991	2,631	L'Oreal SA	Bank of America	, ,
(7,418) (4,725)	Pandora A/S	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	3,525			Merrill Lynch	(1,761
( .,, =0)		_0.0	0,020	(1,482)	Nexans SA	Goldman Sachs	5,573

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	France continued				Germany continued		
844	Rexel SA	Bank of America		(269)	Volkswagen AG (Pref)	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,137)	()		Merrill Lynch	2,807
5,632	Rexel SA	Morgan Stanley	(6,737)	(230)		Morgan Stanley	1,427
1,163 283	Rubis SCA Rubis SCA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(3,646)	(5,622)	Zalando SE '144A'	Goldman Sachs	15,871
200	rabis cort	Merrill Lynch	(865)				(97,990
3,122	Rubis SCA	Goldman Sachs	(9,545)		Hong Kong		
1,751	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Morgan Stanley	(8,093)	2,000	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(199
1,013	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Bank of America	(4.000)	(1,000)		Bank of America	(
859	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,886) (1,531)		Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	580
(9,767)	Societe Generale SA	Morgan Stanley	29,099	(14,000)	Hutchison		
(6,831)	Societe Generale SA	Goldman Sachs	24,963		Telecommunications	Mannan Otanlar	
103	Ubisoft Entertainment SA	Bank of America		(11 000)	Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	_
		Merrill Lynch	142	(11,000)	Johnson Electric Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,655
814	Ubisoft Entertainment SA	Goldman Sachs	1,871	(1.000)	Melco International	Wichin Lynon	1,000
261	Wendel SA	Goldman Sachs	(2,458)	(1,223)	Development Ltd	Morgan Stanley	46
175 187	Wendel SA Wendel SA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(469)	(2,000)	Power Assets Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(102
107	Wender 3A	Merrill Lynch	(1,878)	(58,400)	·	Morgan Stanley	1,489
		Worm Lynon	(57,397)	(25,000)	SJM Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	4.400
			(57,397)	(18,000)	SJM Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	1,466 (46
	Germany				VTech Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,841
(812)		Goldman Sachs	507		VTech Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	1,011
240	CompuGroup Medical SE	Goldman Sachs	(413)	(===)		Merrill Lynch	188
447	CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA	Goldman Sachs	(2,450)	(4,000)	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley	944
53	CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA	Morgan Stanley	(307)				7,862
3,373	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	Goldman Sachs	(22,470)				,
1,331	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,867)		Ireland		
9,331	Dialog Semiconductor Plc	Morgan Stanley	(31,757)	2,940	CRH Plc	Bank of America	
161	DWS Group GmbH & Co	o.ga otao,	(0.,.0.)	4.005	ODLI DI	Merrill Lynch	(1,935
	KGaA '144A'	Morgan Stanley	22	1,925 1,851	CRH Plc CRH Plc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,869 (1,305
121	DWS Group GmbH & Co	Bank of America		21,449	Glanbia Plc	Bank of America	(1,500
(2.024)	KGaA '144A'	Merrill Lynch	(58)			Merrill Lynch	(27,284
(3,821)	Gerresheimer AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20,039	3,303	Glanbia Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,202
(3,200)	Gerresheimer AG	Morgan Stanley	16,604	9,555	Glanbia Plc	Morgan Stanley	(8,210
(1,266)	Gerresheimer AG	Goldman Sachs	6,676				(44,805
198	HeidelbergCement AG	Goldman Sachs	(574)				
127	HeidelbergCement AG	Morgan Stanley	(135)	(10.575)	Israel		
264	HeidelbergCement AG	Bank of America		(10,575)	Teva Pharmaceutical Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	14 270
1,701	Hochtief AG	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(375) (16,947)	(4 495)	Teva Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	14,270
2,821	Hochtief AG	Morgan Stanley	(23,067)	(4,433)	Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch	7,544
4,474	Jenoptik AG	Goldman Sachs	(11,233)			,	21,814
2,769	Jenoptik AG	Morgan Stanley	(7,106)				21,01
2,996	Jenoptik AG	Bank of America	, <u> </u>		Italy		
047	Namatashak SE	Merrill Lynch	(7,522)	(146,661)	Banco BPM SpA	Goldman Sachs	8,837
247	Nemetschek SE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(691)	(85,678)	Banco BPM SpA	Bank of America	
21	Nemetschek SE	Morgan Stanley	(333)	(44==45)	Davis DDM 0. 4	Merrill Lynch	5,163
76	Nemetschek SE	Goldman Sachs	(788)	(117,516) (36)	Banco BPM SpA DiaSorin SpA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,868
54	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Morgan Stanley	(295)	(36)	ыаоонн орд	Merrill Lynch	213
(117)	Siltronic AG	Bank of America		(250)	DiaSorin SpA	Goldman Sachs	1,231
0.507	Software AC	Merrill Lynch	982	(29)	DiaSorin SpA	Morgan Stanley	67
2,527	Software AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(5,313)	40	Ferrari NV	Bank of America	
7,861	Software AG	Goldman Sachs	(15,789)	4.00=	Farmeri ND/	Merrill Lynch	(76
10,616	Software AG	Morgan Stanley	(29,271)	1,037 475	Ferrari NV Ferrari NV	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(2,141
26,741	Telefonica Deutschland	Bank of America		(10,183)		Goldman Sachs	(970 5,545
	Holding AG	Merrill Lynch	(5,564)	(2,080)	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA	Bank of America	0,040
922	Telefonica Deutschland	Caldres Cont	(70)	(=,==0)		Merrill Lynch	1,133
5,310	Holding AG Telefonica Deutschland	Goldman Sachs	(76)	2,137	Interpump Group SpA	Bank of America	
3,310	Holding AG	Morgan Stanley	(493)		1.1	Merrill Lynch	(4,388
(15,848)	S .	Morgan Stanley	25,111	4,995 3,586	Interpump Group SpA	Goldman Sachs	(10,256
(4,624)		Goldman Sachs	3,858	3,586	Interpump Group SpA	Morgan Stanley	(6,242

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Italy continued				Japan continued		
8,774	Moncler SpA	Bank of America		(4,300)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley	988
-,		Merrill Lynch	(31,427)	200	Benefit One Inc	Goldman Sachs	(121)
8,298	Moncler SpA	Goldman Sachs	(29,722)	4,600	Benesse Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,424
14,644	Moncler SpA	Morgan Stanley	(48,531)	1,900	Benesse Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,310)
(24,331)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20,091	500	Brother Industries Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(253)
(27,805)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Goldman Sachs	22,959	4,800	Brother Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,426
(6,461)	•	Morgan Stanley	2,567	1,400	Brother Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(978
(51,170)	Prysmian SpA	Bank of America		1,300	Calbee Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,255
(27.047)	Druggian Co A	Merrill Lynch	126,494	900	Calbee Inc	Bank of America	
(37,647)	Prysmian SpA Prysmian SpA	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	93,889 793	300	Calbee Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,092 364
	STMicroelectronics NV	Goldman Sachs	9,128	(200)	Canon Marketing Japan Inc	Morgan Stanley	(77
	STMicroelectronics NV	Bank of America		200	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	1,433		-	Merrill Lynch	293
(60,591)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Morgan Stanley	669	800	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,004
(29,154)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Bank of America	04	2,500	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,048
(64,143)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	81 179	(14,700) (25,700)	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(3,513) 2,864
(80,368)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Goldman Sachs	439	(13,500)	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	
(8,581)		Bank of America		(10,000)	Shageka Balik Eta Ilio	Merrill Lynch	(2,730)
		Merrill Lynch	13,788	36,200	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(50,164)	Tenaris SA	Goldman Sachs	80,605			Merrill Lynch	(3,326)
(8,269)	UniCredit SpA	Bank of America		21,300	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,409)
(10 101)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	4,780 694	25,900 100	Citizen Watch Co Ltd COMSYS Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(714) (34)
. , ,	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Goldman Sachs	27,203	700	COMSYS Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(142
, ,	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Bank of America		11,500	Credit Saison Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,139
		Merrill Lynch	6,338	15,700	Credit Saison Co Ltd	Bank of America	
			304,434			Merrill Lynch	(8,658)
				13,800 41,800	Credit Saison Co Ltd Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(7,394) 12,678
	Japan			55,900	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,385)
(8,400)	Acom Co Ltd	Bank of America	154	30,200	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(23 900)	Acom Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	439		-	Merrill Lynch	9,160
3,900	Advantest Corp	Goldman Sachs	(18,782)	(500)	Daifuku Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,425
8,600	Advantest Corp	Morgan Stanley	(14,860)	(6,400)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	16,293
(900)	Aeon Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,055	(2,500)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	6,365
6,300	AGC Inc/Japan	Bank of America		(4,900)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	13,736
6,500	AGC Inc/Japan	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(6,080) (6,273)	(2)	Daiwa House Investment	Bank of America	
11,000	AGC Inc/Japan	Morgan Stanley	(21,231)	(	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(39)
,	ANA Holdings Inc	Bank of America	( , - ,	(22)	Daiwa House Investment	Goldman Sachs	(425)
		Merrill Lynch	1,941	(7)	Corp (Reit) Daiwa House Investment	Goldman Sachs	(425)
	ANA Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,033	(')	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(264)
(3,400) 2,000	ANA Holdings Inc Anritsu Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,312	4,300	Dentsu Înc	Goldman Sachs	(31,181
2,000	Airitsa Golp	Merrill Lynch	698	3,500	Dentsu Inc	Bank of America	
2,600	Anritsu Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,557	2 200	Danter Inc	Merrill Lynch	(21,234)
13,300	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,912)	3,200 (11,400)	Dentsu Inc Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(6,949)
13,900	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	Bank of America		(11,400)	Dowa Holdings Co Eta	Merrill Lynch	(2,619)
20.900	Acyama Tradina Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(14,819)	(13,200)	Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(3,033)
-,	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd Ariake Japan Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(21,628) 155	(12,300)	Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	4,522
300	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	100	700	Eisai Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,184
		Merrill Lynch	8	2,300	Eisai Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(1,797)
2,200	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	61	1,000	Eisai Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,691
500	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(349)	1,600	Electric Power Development	Bank of America	
(1,500) (2,300)	Awa Bank Ltd/The Awa Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(262) 1,424	,,,,,	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,368
,	Awa Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America		2,100	Electric Power Development		
(=,500)	20 20/110	Merrill Lynch	(639)	4 000	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,795
(2,000)	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	Bank of America	, ,	1,800	Electric Power Development Co Ltd	Morgan Stanlay	1,042
/C = -	B 1.11	Merrill Lynch	(1,125)	200	Exedy Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(219)
	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	667	(500)	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,057
(3,700)	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	3,741 1,395	(400)	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	478
(4,400)		Bank of America		200	Fancl Corp	Bank of America	<b>.</b>
	. ,		2,892	I		Merrill Lynch	249

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)			•	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
700	Fancl Corp	Goldman Sachs	721	(6,300)	Ito En Ltd	Goldman Sachs	11,580
(400)	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	331	(2,200) (9,500)	Ito En Ltd Iyo Bank Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	7,481 1,815
(500)	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	414		lyo Bank Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley	459
	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(83)	(7,100)	lyo Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	
5,600	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,	, ,		Merrill Lynch	1,125
		Merrill Lynch	1,000	(2,700)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Bank of America	
12,300	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,691	(4.500)	lanan Aimant Tanninal Call to	Merrill Lynch	5,956
8,100 (100)	Fuji Media Holdings Inc Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,111) 254	(1,500) (1,400)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	1,999 3,088
(2,300)		Morgan Stanley	5,200	(1,300)	Japan Lifeline Co Ltd	Bank of America	0,000
(3,200)	•	Bank of America	5,=	(1,222)		Merrill Lynch	1,948
, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	1,941	(26,000)	Japan Lifeline Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	28,866
,	Fujitsu Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,638	(800)	Japan Lifeline Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,198
(20,200)	Fukuoka Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	07.004	2,600	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,345
(20,400)	Fukuoka Financial Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	27,291 27.561	16,500 12,200	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	4,864
5,000	Glory Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,182	12,200	Japan Fost insulance Co Liu	Merrill Lynch	3,045
5,400	Glory Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,730	(3)	Japan Prime Realty	Bank of America	0,010
(400)	GMO internet Inc	Bank of America		` ´	Investment Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(400)
		Merrill Lynch	(85)	(10)	Japan Prime Realty		
(400)	GMO internet Inc	Goldman Sachs	(85)	(00)	Investment Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	138
(600) (500)	GMO internet Inc Goldwin Inc	Morgan Stanley	(88)	(28)	Japan Real Estate Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(6 049)
(400)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	10,937 3,676	(14)	Japan Real Estate	Guidinan Sacris	(6,948)
400	H2O Retailing Corp	Bank of America	0,070	(,	Investment Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(515)
	3 1	Merrill Lynch	42	(42)	Japan Retail Fund	Bank of America	( /
(11,000)	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	(914)		Investment Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,776)
(19,600)	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	/·	(13)	Japan Retail Fund		
(10 500)	Hookii ini Bonk I td/Tho	Merrill Lynch	(2,029)	(07)	Investment Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	48
	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The Harmonic Drive Systems Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(97) 919	(07)	Japan Retail Fund Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,678)
(1,000)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,117)	1,400	JGC Corp	Morgan Stanley	13
(1,000)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Bank of America	( -, ,	100	JGC Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(19,117)			Merrill Lynch	(49)
(1,700)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Morgan Stanley	5,468	33,200	JXTG Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(0.004)
400 1,500	HIS Co Ltd Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical	Morgan Stanley	(331)	135,000	JXTG Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(9,001) (36,602)
1,500	Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,547)	201,700	JXTG Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33,368)
1,600	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical	Joinnan Jaone	(1,011)	300	Kajima Corp	Morgan Stanley	33
	Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,450)	(1,900)	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	52
1,100	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical	Bank of America		(300)	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Bank of America	
4 000	Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,259)	(400)	Kamaian mai Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(122)
1,200	Hitachi Capital Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(629)	(400) 800	Kamigumi Co Ltd Kansai Electric Power	Goldman Sachs	(261)
400	Hitachi Capital Corp	Goldman Sachs	(210)	800	Co Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(180)
400	Hitachi Capital Corp	Morgan Stanley	(210)	(15,100)	Kansai Mirai Financial	Bank of America	(100)
(10,000)	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,129	, , ,	Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,608)
(8,200)	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,033	(13,500)	Kansai Mirai Financial		
(3,100)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,092	(7.400)	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,226)
(2,800)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	Bank of America	601	(7,100)	Kansai Mirai Financial Group Inc	Margan Ctanlay	121
(5,100)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	691 1,594	1,800	Kao Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	131
300	Hoshizaki Corp	Bank of America	1,004	1,000	Nao Corp	Merrill Lynch	(2,564)
		Merrill Lynch	1,875	4,400	Kao Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,268)
1,500	Hoshizaki Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,375	(1,500)	Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,875
2,000	Hoshizaki Corp	Morgan Stanley	3,309	4,200	KDDI Corp	Goldman Sachs	288
(300)	House Foods Group Inc	Bank of America	4.4	800	KDDI Corp	Bank of America	164
(300)	House Foods Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	14 188	3,400	KDDI Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	164 1,469
	House Foods Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,064	(6,200)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,425
(600)	Ibiden Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,097	(3,300)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,094
(1,500)	Ibiden Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	331	(5,300)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	-,
(14,700)	Ichigo Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,783			Merrill Lynch	6,746
900	IHI Corp	Goldman Sachs	356 124	(8,600)	Keio Corp	Bank of America	0.000
500 (10,200)	IHI Corp Infomart Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	124	(7,200)	Keio Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	6,323 23,822
(10,∠00)	mioman oup	Merrill Lynch	(11,624)	(8,000)	Keio Corp Keio Corp	Goldman Sachs	23,822 5,882
(3,100)	Ito En Ltd	Bank of America	(11,027)	(4,800)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,983)
. , /		Merrill Lynch	5,698	(,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,		(-,)

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
ioluling	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	03
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(6,200)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	Bank of America	( <del>-</del> )	20,300	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		
(6 600)	Kaisai Flastria Bailway Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(7,828)	15 000	Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,46
	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd Kintetsu Group Holdings	Morgan Stanley	3,491	15,800 9,500	Mitsubishi Motors Corp Mitsubishi Motors Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	4,06 1,48
(100)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(64)	300	Mitsubishi Tanabe	Bank of America	,
(500)	Kintetsu Group Holdings		( ,		Pharma Corp	Merrill Lynch	8
	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	460	300	Mitsubishi Tanabe		
(1,300)	Kintetsu Group Holdings	Bank of America	(500)	50.000	Pharma Corp	Goldman Sachs	;
32,800	Co Ltd Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(589) 36,797	58,000	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(5,9)
17,400	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	30,797	58,200	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial	WEITIII LYTICIT	(3,3
,		Merrill Lynch	19,750	,	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,4
25,900	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	19,400	92,600	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial		•
(8,300)	Kobe Bussan Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(20,596)		Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,5
	Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	9	2,800	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Managa Otania.	(0
(2,900)	Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,599)	2,200	Finance Co Ltd Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(2
(2,800)	Koei Tecmo Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,544)	2,200	Finance Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	5
(4,100)	Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	12,812	600	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &		
400	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Bank of America			Finance Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1
		Merrill Lynch	92	(200)	Miura Co Ltd	Bank of America	
2,500	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	574	(200)	Mirro Co I td	Merrill Lynch	(2)
200	Kokuyo Co Ltd Kusuri no Aoki Holdings	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(48)	2,400	Miura Co Ltd Mixi Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(2
(4,400)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	14,558	2,400	WILL THE	Merrill Lynch	2,6
(1,600)	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings	<b>-,</b>	,	100	Mixi Inc	Morgan Stanley	_,-
, ,	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	5,294	(3,000)	Mochida Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	
(700)	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings				Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(9
(400)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,959	(2,000)	Mochida Pharmaceutical	0.11	
	Kyocera Corp Kyoritsu Maintenance Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	231	(1 900)	Co Ltd Mochida Pharmaceutical	Goldman Sachs	(6
(900)	Ryonisu Maintenance Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,158	(1,600)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	3,8
700	Kyudenko Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,319)	(9.700)	Nabtesco Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,3
200	Kyudenko Corp	Bank of America	, ,	(7,800)	•	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(358)			Merrill Lynch	5,9
1,000	Kyudenko Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,792)	(5,000)	Nabtesco Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,8
(2,500)	Kyushu Railway Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,068	200	Nagase & Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
(5,400)	Kyushu Railway Co	Goldman Sachs	4,467	3,200	Nagase & Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	
(1,400)	Kyushu Railway Co	Morgan Stanley	1,801		Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Bank of America	
11,800	Lintec Corp	Bank of America			0 ,	Merrill Lynch	
		Merrill Lynch	(14,424)	(2,200)		Goldman Sachs	(1
8,700	Lintec Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10,635)	(200)	Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	
7,700 3,600	Lintec Corp LIXIL Group Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,609) 1,390	(300) 5,200	Nankai Electric Railway Co Ltd Nikon Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(2,9
4,400	LIXIL Group Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,334		Nippo Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,3
3,800	LIXIL Group Corp	Bank of America	.,00.	(1,500)		Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	1,467			Merrill Lynch	3
(400)	M3 Inc	Bank of America	(55)		Nippo Corp	Morgan Stanley	3
(1,900)	M2 Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(55)	(12)	Nippon Building Fund	Goldman Sachs	(1.5
(300)	M3 Inc	Morgan Stanley	(97) 283	(5)	Inc (Reit) Nippon Building Fund	Goldman Sachs	(1,5
(1,900)	Makita Corp	Bank of America	203	(5)	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	4
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(410)	(8)	Nippon Building Fund	Bank of America	
(1,700)	Makita Corp	Goldman Sachs	(469)		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,1
500	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	(4.700)	35,600	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(7,8
500	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,792) (1,922)	25,700	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(10,1
100	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(322)	28,900	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10, 1
(18,800)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Bank of America	(0==)	9,200	Nitto Denko Corp	Goldman Sachs	(33,7
. ,/		Merrill Lynch	31,620	4,700	Nitto Denko Corp	Bank of America	
(42,500)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Morgan Stanley	19,140			Merrill Lynch	(14,5
(7,200)	MISUMI Group Inc	Bank of America	4.040	5,500	Nitto Denko Corp	Morgan Stanley	(7,7
(7,800)	MISUMI Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,919 2,079	(300)	NOF Corp NOF Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	
(11,000)	MISUMI Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,123)	(300)	NOI COIP	Merrill Lynch	(1
16,200	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		(=, .==)	(800)	NOF Corp	Morgan Stanley	7
,	Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,082)	, ,	Nomura Real Estate Master	3,	•
14,400	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical	Bank of America		•	Fund Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(400)	Nomura Research	Bank of America		(3,700)	Sankyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,870
	Institute Ltd	Merrill Lynch	74	(6,900)	Sankyo Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	11,415
56,700	NTN Corp	Morgan Stanley	(5,732)	(1,000)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	882
2,400	NTN Corp	Bank of America		(4,200)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(662)			Merrill Lynch	3,706
27,200	NTN Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,500)	(8,400)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	11,714
1,100	Oji Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(425)	1,200	Sanwa Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	(171)
(400)	OKUMA Corp	Bank of America		1,800	Sapporo Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	
(000)	OKUMA O	Merrill Lynch	2,169	000	0	Merrill Lynch	513
(300)	OKUMA Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,627	800	Sapporo Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(397)
, ,	OKUMA Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,103	(2,900)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Bank of America	
(3,600)	Olympus Corp	Bank of America	(420)	(8,000)	CDI Haldinga Ing/ Janan	Merrill Lynch	506
(12,000)	Ohamaria Cara	Merrill Lynch	(430)	(8,000)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Morgan Stanley	(790)
(12,900)	Olympus Corp	Morgan Stanley	5,928	300	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(3,200) 1,200	Olympus Corp Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(382)	300	Seria Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(83)
1,200	Ono Friannaceutical Co Ltu	Merrill Lynch	149	300	Selia Co Liu	Merrill Lynch	108
1,000	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	124	200	Seria Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(63)
1,400	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(225)	(5,000)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(2,100)	Oriental Land Co Ltd/Japan	Bank of America	(225)	(5,000)	30 Holdings Co Eta	Merrill Lynch	1,562
(2,100)	Chemai Lana Co Lia/dapan	Merrill Lynch	(11,001)	(6.100)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,906
(7,800)	Oriental Land Co Ltd/Japan	Goldman Sachs	(40,862)		SG Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,287)
(3,700)	Oriental Land Co Ltd/Japan	Morgan Stanley	(7,991)		Shiga Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	
1,300	ORIX Corp	Bank of America	(.,00.)	(2,000)	5ga	Merrill Lynch	(432)
.,000	5. t., t 55.p	Merrill Lynch	(30)	(3,300)	Shiga Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	(888)
3,200	ORIX Corp	Morgan Stanley	(235)	(3,300)	Shiga Bank Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley	356
6,500	ORIX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(149)	(300)	Shinsei Bank Ltd	Morgan Stanley	37
(6)	Orix J Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	6	(400)	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	
(11)	Orix J Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	273	, ,		Merrill Lynch	44
(17)	Orix J Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(1,200)	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	313
, ,	, ,	Merrill Lynch	16	(400)	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Morgan Stanley	94
3,000	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America		(400)	Shochiku Co Ltd	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(6,590)			Merrill Lynch	956
2,700	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,931)	(300)	Shochiku Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	717
3,300	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(5,459)	(5,200)	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,103
(100)	Paltac Corporation	Goldman Sachs	267	(200)	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(300)
(1,400)	Pan Pacific International	Bank of America		4,200	Sompo Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	1,158			Merrill Lynch	(3,822)
(3,600)	Pan Pacific International			3,600	Sompo Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,276)
	Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,978	1,100	Sompo Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,409
(3,400)	Pan Pacific International			(600)	Sony Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
4 000	Holdings Corp	Morgan Stanley	625	(0.500)	0 5	Merrill Lynch	(744)
1,200	Park24 Co Ltd	Bank of America	(4.007)	(2,500)	Sony Financial Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,102)
2 200	Danta Casas Casastonistica	Merrill Lynch	(1,297)	(100)	•	Goldman Sachs	18
3,300	Penta-Ocean Construction	Bank of America	(4.400)	11,300	Sumitomo Corp	Bank of America	(0.005)
3,200	Co Ltd Penta-Ocean Construction	Merrill Lynch	(1,183)	4,900	Sumitama Cam	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(2,025) (878)
3,200	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,147)	25,700	Sumitomo Corp Sumitomo Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,198)
2,100	Penta-Ocean Construction	Guidinan Sacris	(1,147)		Sumitomo Metal Mining	Bank of America	
2,100	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(367)	(0,300)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	405
700	Persol Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(434)	(2,000)	Sumitomo Metal Mining	WEITH LYTICH	403
1,300	Persol Holdings Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(504)	(2,000)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	129
1,400	Pilot Corp	Bank of America	(304)	(600)	Sumitomo Metal Mining	Columna Cacins	123
1,400	1 liot Golp	Merrill Lynch	1,214	(000)	Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	_
200	Pilot Corp	Goldman Sachs	156	700	Sundrug Co Ltd	Bank of America	
600	Pilot Corp	Morgan Stanley	50	100	Canarag Co Eta	Merrill Lynch	(826)
1,600	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,985)	3,200	Sundrug Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,081)
8,900	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(15,133)	1,900	Sundrug Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,086)
(11,200)	Rakuten Inc	Bank of America	(10,100)	(400)	Suzuki Motor Corp	Goldman Sachs	283
(,=00)		Merrill Lynch	(2,573)	(1,000)	Suzuki Motor Corp	Morgan Stanley	(377)
(5,900)	Rakuten Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,356)	(300)	•	Goldman Sachs	682
(38,500)	Rakuten Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,554)	43,000	T&D Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,060)
(1,100)	Relo Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(708)	51,500	T&D Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
400	Ricoh Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(59)		<b>3</b>	Merrill Lynch	(21,437)
(600)	Round One Corp	Bank of America	(/	30,500	T&D Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,989)
(/	- r	Merrill Lynch	414	500	Taisei Corp	Goldman Sachs	(528)
(1,500)	Round One Corp	Goldman Sachs	496	(4,700)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,209
(200)	Round One Corp	Morgan Stanley	59	(3,300)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,548
(4,200)	Sankyo Co Ltd	Bank of America		(1,200)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Bank of America	
( -,,		Merrill Lynch	2,123	1 '	·	Merrill Lynch	309

	Dec. (A)	0	Appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, , , ,	Para tart		Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(1,400)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,066	(1,800)	Universal Entertainment Corp	Morgan Stanley	24
600	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(232)	(5,900)	USS Co Ltd	Bank of America	
2,300	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,036)			Merrill Lynch	(3,01
2,300	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(4,581)	(8,000)	USS Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,11
100	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America		(3,000)	USS Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(30
		Merrill Lynch	(261)	100	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5
2,600	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(7,464)	(100)	Yamaha Corp	Goldman Sachs	4
(2,600)	Toho Gas Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	956	(400)	Yamaha Corp	Morgan Stanley	2,00
(1,200)	Toho Gas Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(441)	(900)	Yaoko Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(1,700)	Toho Gas Co Ltd	Bank of America	` ,	, ,		Merrill Lynch	1,98
		Merrill Lynch	625	(1,100)	Yaoko Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,42
(2,200)	Tokai Carbon Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,042	(600)	Yaoko Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	82
19,100	Tokai Tokyo Financial	,	,	(6,400)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	Goldman Sachs	37,05
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,931)	(4,800)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	Morgan Stanley	11,02
6,300	Tokai Tokyo Financial		( , ,	900	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Bank of America	
	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(579)			Merrill Lynch	3,08
5,900	Tokai Tokyo Financial	Bank of America	, ,	1,100	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,93
	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(596)	300	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	60
1,700	Tokyo Broadcasting System	Bank of America	()		ZOZO Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,08
,	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,187	( ,,			
1,700	Tokyo Broadcasting System		.,				(130,59
.,	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,187				
2,400	Tokyo Broadcasting System		.,		Netherlands		
_,	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(22)	147	Adyen NV '144A'	Bank of America	
(87 200)	Tokyo Electric Power Co	worgan otamoy	(==)			Merrill Lynch	8,64
(0.,200)	Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	32,057	440	Adyen NV '144A'	Goldman Sachs	26,5
(29 900)	Tokyo Electric Power Co	Bank of America	02,007	614	Adyen NV '144A'	Morgan Stanley	5,89
(20,000)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	8,951	(15,683)	Altice Europe NV	Bank of America	
(53,500)		WEITH LYNCH	0,951			Merrill Lynch	1,20
(55,500)	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,084	(4,332)	ArcelorMittal	Goldman Sachs	6,13
(1,000)	Tokyo Gas Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(64)	(57,219)	ArcelorMittal	Morgan Stanley	88,10
1,000)	Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd	Bank of America	(04)	(6,257)	ArcelorMittal	Bank of America	
1,000	lokyo latemono do Ltu	Merrill Lynch	(735)			Merrill Lynch	9,34
1,000	Talaya Tatamana Ca I td	•	, ,	484	ASM International NV	Bank of America	
2,200	Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(735) (2,447)			Merrill Lynch	(2,47
800	Topcon Corp	Morgan Stanley	22	559	ASM International NV	Goldman Sachs	(3,2
1,600	Topcon Corp	Bank of America	22	506	ASM International NV	Morgan Stanley	(1,6
1,000	торсоп Согр	Merrill Lynch	1,023	3,744	BE Semiconductor	Bank of America	
2,300	Tonoon Corn		1,628		Industries NV	Merrill Lynch	(13,20
,	Topcon Corp Toshiba Corp	Goldman Sachs	257	946	BE Semiconductor		
(400)		Morgan Stanley	201		Industries NV	Goldman Sachs	(3,3
(600)	TOTO Ltd	Bank of America	(4.040)	11,080	BE Semiconductor		
(000)	TOTOLIA	Merrill Lynch	(1,213)		Industries NV	Morgan Stanley	(19,6
(300)	TOTO Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(607)	883	Flow Traders '144A'	Bank of America	
(2,900)	TOTO Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,533)			Merrill Lynch	(2:
400	Toyobo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(445)	150	Flow Traders '144A'	Goldman Sachs	`(;
1,900	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	Goldman Sachs	(4,977)	2,376	Flow Traders '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,9
300	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	Bank of America	(700)	476	Koninklijke DSM NV	Bank of America	
4 =00	Total Marie 1 - 11	Merrill Lynch	(786)		•	Merrill Lynch	(39
1,500	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	Morgan Stanley	(2,137)	1,564	Koninklijke DSM NV	Goldman Sachs	(1,3
1,200	TS Tech Co Ltd	Bank of America		1,043	Koninklijke DSM NV	Morgan Stanley	(1,2
		Merrill Lynch	(2,636)	(6,335)	SBM Offshore NV	Morgan Stanley	7,8
300	TS Tech Co Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(403)	(7,099)	SBM Offshore NV	Bank of America	
(200)	Tsumura & Co	Morgan Stanley	101	(1,000)		Merrill Lynch	9,3
9,800	Ube Industries Ltd	Bank of America		(1,144)	SBM Offshore NV	Goldman Sachs	1,5
		Merrill Lynch	(6,026)	(1,111)	CENT CHOLOTO IV	Columbia Caono	
14,400	Ube Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(6,411)				115,9
3,500	Ube Industries Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(1,737)				
2,300	Ulvac Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,260)		New Zealand		
8,000	Ulvac Inc	Morgan Stanley	(21,323)	1,368	Mercury NZ Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(
2,800	Ulvac Inc	Bank of America					(
		Merrill Lynch	(14,926)				
(6)	United Urban Investment	-			Norway		
. ,	Corp (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	276	6,022	Salmar ASA	Bank of America	
(15)	United Urban Investment			0,022	Gairriai AGA		
` '	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	207	1 540	Salmar ASA	Merrill Lynch	(2,0
( <b>-</b> )	United Urban Investment	Bank of America		1,543 9,102	Salmar ASA	Goldman Sachs	(5: 15,4
(5)					Salmar ASA	Morgan Stanley	15.4
(5)	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	69	291	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Bank of America	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
		-, -,					
000	Norway continued	D 1 (A :		(00.400)	Spain continued		<b>5</b> 000
996	TGS NOPEC Geophysical Co ASA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,363)	(93,466) (50,187)	Banco de Sabadell SA Bankia SA	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	5,293
2,484	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Merriii Lyricii	(2,303)	(30, 167)	Balikia SA	Merrill Lynch	2,912
, -	Co ASA	Goldman Sachs	(5,892)	(123,813)	Bankia SA	Goldman Sachs	7,184
6,828	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Mannan Otania.	(45,000)	(1,747)	Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,910)
(5 021)	Co ASA Yara International ASA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(15,806)	(4,342)	Ence Energia y Celulosa SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,302
(0,02.)		Merrill Lynch	(10,593)	(1,496)	Ence Energia y Celulosa SA	Morgan Stanley	548
	Yara International ASA	Goldman Sachs	(9,844)	(1,825)	Ence Energia y Celulosa SA	Goldman Sachs	381
(18,442)	Yara International ASA	Morgan Stanley	9,019	(1,748)	Ferrovial SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	247
			(22,522)	(1.556)	Ferrovial SA	Goldman Sachs	837
	Singapore				Ferrovial SA	Morgan Stanley	332
(23,900)	<b>J</b> .	Morgan Stanley	347	5,119	Melia Hotels International SA	Goldman Sachs	(486)
(7,800)	Ascendas (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(113)	11,348 3,527	Melia Hotels International SA Melia Hotels International SA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(886)
(1,500)	CapitaLand Ltd	Bank of America		3,327	Wella Hotels International SA	Merrill Lynch	(335)
(0.900)	Conital and Ltd	Merrill Lynch	131 853	(1,043)	Naturgy Energy Group SA	Morgan Stanley	1,478
(90,100)	CapitaLand Ltd City Developments Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	655		Naturgy Energy Group SA	Goldman Sachs	2,091
(00,100)	Ony Developmento Ltd	Merrill Lynch	19,684	1 ' '	Sacyr SA	Morgan Stanley	74
(70,300)	, ,	Goldman Sachs	13,364	(518) (620)	Viscofan SA Viscofan SA	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,618
	City Developments Ltd	Morgan Stanley	172	(020)	Viocolari G/ (	Merrill Lynch	2,020
(3,900)	Dairy Farm International Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,326	(364)	Viscofan SA	Goldman Sachs	1,186
(3,200)	Dairy Farm International	Bank of America	.,020				13,148
	Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(480)		_		
(14,500)	Dairy Farm International	Coldman Cacha	(4.400)	(707)	Sweden Avfood AD	Dank of America	
(800)	Holdings Ltd  Jardine Cycle & Carriage Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(1,488) (6)	(707)	Axfood AB	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	390
(4,800)	Jardine Cycle & Carriage Ltd	Bank of America	(0)	(5,634)	BillerudKorsnas AB	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,583)			Merrill Lynch	4,198
(1,700) (7,900)	Jardine Cycle & Carriage Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(597)	1,583	Fabege AB	Goldman Sachs	291
(7,900)	Keppel Corp Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,038	3,667	Fabege AB	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	673
(179,100)	Mapletree Logistics Trust	Bank of America	_,	7,723	Fabege AB	Morgan Stanley	_
(404 700)	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	1,299	(12,174)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Bank of America	
(104,700)	Mapletree Logistics Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	760	(12.099)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	8,535 8,482
(40.100)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	3,782	( , , ,		Morgan Stanley	15,223
(39,700)	•	Bank of America	-, -	(745)	JM AB	Bank of America	
(== ===\)		Merrill Lynch	3,744	(2.122)		Merrill Lynch	(637)
(50,200)	Sembcorp Marine Ltd Singapore Airlines Ltd	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	3,642	(3,192) 10,379	JM AB Lundin Petroleum AB	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,584)
(1,000)	olligapore Allilles Ltd	Merrill Lynch	26	10,579	Lundin i ettoleum Ab	Merrill Lynch	(39,215)
(51,700)	Singapore	•		1,303	Lundin Petroleum AB	Goldman Sachs	(4,923)
(40.000)	Telecommunications Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(2,250)	2,776	Lundin Petroleum AB	Morgan Stanley	(11,304)
	UOL Group Ltd UOL Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	4,962 399	(27,451)	Tele2 AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,944
	UOL Group Ltd	Bank of America	000	(22,722)	Tele2 AB 'B'	Morgan Stanley	1,699
, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	3,421	(74,186)	Telia Co AB	Goldman Sachs	5,294
	Venture Corp Ltd	Morgan Stanley	1,137	(44,308)	Telia Co AB	Morgan Stanley	4,325
(2,100)	Venture Corp Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,203	45,537	Volvo AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(45,480)
(160,500)	Wilmar International Ltd	Bank of America	1,200	42,143	Volvo AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(42,070)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	20,126	51,509	Volvo AB 'B'	Morgan Stanley	(36,761)
	Wilmar International Ltd	Goldman Sachs	13,951				(129,920)
(0,700)	Wilmar International Ltd	Morgan Stanley	826				
			90,676	70	Switzerland  Barry Callobaut AG	Bank of Amaria	
	Spain			72	Barry Callebaut AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	8,596
1,605	Acciona SA	Bank of America		41	Barry Callebaut AG	Goldman Sachs	4,895
,		Merrill Lynch	(4,656)	97	Barry Callebaut AG	Morgan Stanley	2,220
2,112	Acciona SA	Goldman Sachs	(6,127)	(2,409)	Credit Suisse Group AG	Goldman Sachs	621
2,067 (30,733)	Acciona SA Banco de Sabadell SA	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	(3,806) 1,065	14,080 6,986	Logitech International SA Logitech International SA	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(29,558)
(00, 100)		Bank of America	1,000	0,900	Logitoon international on	Merrill Lynch	(14,666)
(46,163)	Banco de Sabadell SA	Dank of America					

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	·	- country			·		332
	Switzerland continued				United Kingdom continu		
	Lonza Group AG	Morgan Stanley	42,218	3,338	Diageo Plc	Bank of America	
(41)	Lonza Group AG	Bank of America	400	7.554	D: DI	Merrill Lynch	(1,125)
		Merrill Lynch	423	7,551	Diageo Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,153)
	Lonza Group AG	Goldman Sachs	3,130	11,988	Diageo Plc	Morgan Stanley	(1,239)
6,031	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Goldman Sachs	(3,180)	(16,339)	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Bank of America	4.704
16,263	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Morgan Stanley	(6,472)	(27,020)	Danier's Dines Com Dla	Merrill Lynch	4,731
1,052	Sika AG	Bank of America	(7.227)	(37,826)	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	10,724
275	Sika AG	Merrill Lynch	(7,327)	(22,942) 41.695	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	2,022
375 2,021	Sika AG	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(2,612) (14,176)	41,095	Electrocomponents Plc	Merrill Lynch	(3,255)
77	Straumann Holding AG	Bank of America	(14,170)	33,212	Electrocomponents Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,592)
" "	Straumann Holding AG	Merrill Lynch	(214)	50,711	Electrocomponents Plc	Morgan Stanley	(21,707)
36	Straumann Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(100)	425	Fevertree Drinks Plc	Bank of America	(21,707)
74	Straumann Holding AG	Morgan Stanley	(2,282)	723	r evertice Dilliks r ic	Merrill Lynch	(2,071)
696	Sunrise Communications	Bank of America	(2,202)	6,085	Fevertree Drinks Plc	Goldman Sachs	(29,648)
030	Group AG '144A'	Merrill Lynch	415	4,531	Fevertree Drinks Plc	Morgan Stanley	(13,235)
2,275	Sunrise Communications	Wichin Lynon	410	(1,828)	Fresnillo Plc	Bank of America	(10,200)
2,270	Group AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	1,358	(1,020)	1 100111110 1 10	Merrill Lynch	(396)
2,998	Sunrise Communications	Columbia Caono	1,000	(18,049)	Fresnillo Plc	Goldman Sachs	(4,103)
_,000	Group AG '144A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,491)	(15,265)	Fresnillo Plc	Morgan Stanley	(6,411)
(205)	Swatch Group AG/The	Goldman Sachs	5,609	9,600	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Morgan Stanley	(4,252)
		Morgan Stanley	5,164	24,596	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Bank of America	
. , ,	VAT Group AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	933	,		Merrill Lynch	(4,118)
. ,	VAT Group AG '144A'	Bank of America		14,006	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Goldman Sachs	(2,329)
( - /		Merrill Lynch	2,459	(14,499)	Greencore Group Plc	Bank of America	
		•	(63,972)	, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	4,253
			(03,972)	1,055	Greggs Plc	Bank of America	
	United Kingdom					Merrill Lynch	1,379
2,836	United Kingdom Ashtead Group Plc	Morgan Stanlov	(5,802)	1,451	Greggs Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,378
2,030 834	Ashtead Group Plc Ashtead Group Plc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,625)	6,004	Greggs Plc	Morgan Stanley	6,546
271	Ashtead Group Plc Ashtead Group Plc	Bank of America	(1,025)	381	HomeServe Plc	Bank of America	
211	Asiliead Group I ic	Merrill Lynch	(524)			Merrill Lynch	36
22,128	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	1,226	(41,301)	Juventus Football Club SpA	Morgan Stanley	(2,210)
22,062	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Bank of America	1,220	(14,275)	Kazakhmys Plc	Goldman Sachs	8,772
22,002	Auto Hadel Gloup Fie 1447	Merrill Lynch	1,247	(7,124)	Kazakhmys Plc	Morgan Stanley	1,866
50,839	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Morgan Stanley	1,024	(11,382)	Kazakhmys Plc	Bank of America	
(20,612)	Barclays Plc	Morgan Stanley	867			Merrill Lynch	5,392
34,224	boohoo Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(5,916)	(65,328)	Kingfisher Plc	Bank of America	
37,137	boohoo Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	(6,499)			Merrill Lynch	13,900
42,451	boohoo Group Plc	Bank of America	(1, 11,	(120,916)	Kingfisher Plc	Goldman Sachs	25,727
, -		Merrill Lynch	(8,303)	(166,065)	Kingfisher Plc	Morgan Stanley	2,509
7,371	British American Tobacco Plc	Morgan Stanley	(20,648)	(87,683)	Melrose Industries Plc	Morgan Stanley	12,272
3,065	British American Tobacco Plc	Goldman Sachs	(5,576)	(20,294)	Melrose Industries Plc	Bank of America	
1,342	British American Tobacco Plc	Bank of America	, , ,	(0.4.740)	Malara Industria Dia	Merrill Lynch	4,632
		Merrill Lynch	(2,441)		Melrose Industries Plc	Goldman Sachs	22,186
(19,442)	BT Group Plc	Bank of America		(1,410)	Micro Focus International Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,517
		Merrill Lynch	2,722	(9,066)	Ocado Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	4,680
(104,707)	BT Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	13,077	. , ,	Provident Financial Plc	Bank of America	,
(76,597)	Cairn Energy Plc	Bank of America		(3,923)	Flovident i manciai Fic	Merrill Lynch	202
		Merrill Lynch	7,871	(13.052)	Provident Financial Plc	Goldman Sachs	901
	Cairn Energy Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,877	(29,222)	Provident Financial Plc	Morgan Stanley	8,572
		Morgan Stanley	7,784	(278)	Renishaw Plc	Goldman Sachs	42
(66,197)	Capita Plc	Bank of America		(621)		Morgan Stanley	(31)
		Merrill Lynch	2,870	, ,	Royal Bank of Scotland	Bank of America	, ,
	Capita Plc	Goldman Sachs	3,739	(10,010)	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	1,383
	•	Morgan Stanley	(3,198)	(2.539)	Royal Bank of Scotland		1,000
(51,553)	Capital & Counties	Bank of America	44.004	(=,550)	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	515
400 415	Properties Plc	Merrill Lynch	11,284	(26,056)	Royal Bank of Scotland		0.0
108,146)	Capital & Counties	Oalders Oak	40 400	,,	Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	1,050
105 000	Properties Plc	Goldman Sachs	42,123	142	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(52)
125,208)	Capital & Counties	Margan Ctarl	10 474	1,382	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(409)
(20,000)	Properties Plc	Morgan Stanley	12,174	21,231	Severn Trent Plc	Bank of America	(/
(29,082)	Cobham Plc	Bank of America	F 000	, - "		Merrill Lynch	6,148
	Cabbam Dla	Merrill Lynch	5,639	15,182	Severn Trent Plc	Goldman Sachs	4,396
(44.440)	Cobham Plc	Goldman Sachs	2,742	3,971	Severn Trent Plc	Morgan Stanley	2,775
		Manage Otto	(0.400)	3,971	OCVCIII IICIILI IC	Worgan Otanicv	2,110
32,968	Compass Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	(9,132)	17,784	SSP Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	
		Morgan Stanley Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(9,132) 1,233				(6,269)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United Kingdom continu	ed			United States continued		
(13,810)	Weir Group Plc/The	Bank of America		(3,685)	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,204
		Merrill Lynch	15,213	(1,537)	Air Lease Corp	Morgan Stanley	853
(24,436)	Weir Group Plc/The	Morgan Stanley	28,919	(4,768)	Air Lease Corp	Bank of America	
(4,807)	Weir Group Plc/The	Goldman Sachs	5,295			Merrill Lynch	4,486
(968)	Whitbread Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,063)	(11,729)	Air Lease Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,325
(2,481)		Morgan Stanley	(2,745)	(504)	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,457
79,413	Wm Morrison			(562)	Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	326
	Supermarkets Plc	Morgan Stanley	(12,148)	386	Albemarle Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,046
			138.438	1,318	Alexandria Real Estate		
					Equities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(20
	United States			63	Alexandria Real Estate	Bank of America	
(355)	2U Inc	Bank of America		(0.40)	Equities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	87
()		Merrill Lynch	491	, , ,	Allakos Inc	Goldman Sachs	893
(474)	2U Inc	Goldman Sachs	876		Allegheny Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	135
` ,	3D Systems Corp	Bank of America		(2,482)	Allegheny Technologies Inc	Bank of America	0.505
( , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	1,158	(000)	AII : . T . LO	Merrill Lynch	2,587
(80)	3M Co	Bank of America		(360)	Allegiant Travel Co	Goldman Sachs	1,217
, ,		Merrill Lynch	1,144	(13)	Allegiant Travel Co	Bank of America	4.4
(274)	3M Co	Goldman Sachs	1,537		Alleria - Die	Merrill Lynch	44
(3,582)	8x8 Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,269)	111	Allegion Plc	Bank of America	(400
102	AAR Corp	Bank of America	, ,	400	Allanian Dia	Merrill Lynch	(192
		Merrill Lynch	(237)	468	Allegion Plc Allegion Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,962
584	AAR Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,355)	149	3	Morgan Stanley	(444
(788)	Aaron's Inc	Goldman Sachs	612	214	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Bank of America	(022
(977)	Aaron's Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,671	651	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(822 (4,166
(267)	Aaron's Inc	Bank of America		223	Allstate Corp/The	Bank of America	(4, 100
		Merrill Lynch	192	223	Alistate Corp/Title	Merrill Lynch	(69
(1,568)	Abbott Laboratories	Goldman Sachs	1,160	1,308	Allstate Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(1,205
(1,507)	Abercrombie & Fitch Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	13,186	1,762	Ally Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(282
(212)	Abercrombie & Fitch Co 'A'	Bank of America		59	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(202
		Merrill Lynch	1,855		7 mylam i marmaccatoais me	Merrill Lynch	13
(16)	Abiomed Inc	Bank of America		163	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc*	Goldman Sachs	-
		Merrill Lynch	(42)	(1,053)	Altair Engineering Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,222
(99)	Abiomed Inc	Goldman Sachs	(300)	(71)	Alteryx Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(2,222
(3,486)		Goldman Sachs	6,554			Merrill Lynch	145
(312)	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Bank of America	204	(293)	Alteryx Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	419
(4.405)	A P - 11 lile O - 1	Merrill Lynch	221	(464)	Alteryx Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	897
(1,135)	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	965	430	Altice USA Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(183)	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Morgan Stanley	193			Merrill Lynch	(146
104	Acceleron Pharma Inc	Goldman Sachs	(208)	1,396	AMC Entertainment	•	`
96	Acuity Brands Inc	Bank of America	(4.420)		Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,429
236	Aquity Pranda Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,430)	1,634	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,781
17,690	Acuity Brands Inc ADT Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,883) (1,592)	561	Amdocs Ltd	Bank of America	•
10,398	ADT Inc	Bank of America	(1,392)			Merrill Lynch	(783
10,550	ADT IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(1,110)	2,405	Amdocs Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,569
(654)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Bank of America	(1,110)	(38)	Amedisys Inc	Bank of America	
(004)	, addicin Ciobal Education IIIC	Merrill Lynch	39			Merrill Lynch	(45
(2,934)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	176	(31)		Goldman Sachs	(37
(612)	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Morgan Stanley	(251)	(142)	AMERCO	Goldman Sachs	2,959
794	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Goldman Sachs	(524)	551	Ameren Corp	Goldman Sachs	(402
52	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Bank of America	(021)	(6,682)	American Airlines Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,099
-	71474110071410714101110	Merrill Lynch	37	859	American Axle &	Bank of America	
(387)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Bank of America	•		Manufacturing Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,477
(00.)	7147411004 1111010 2011000 1110	Merrill Lynch	(242)	1,736	American Axle &		
(1,658)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Goldman Sachs	(573)		Manufacturing Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,986
17,786	Aegon NV	Goldman Sachs	(3,201)	4,354	American Campus		
(236)		Bank of America	(0,201)		Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(4,267
(=00)	2 1. 5. 5. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	Merrill Lynch	898	584	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Bank of America	
(856)	AerCap Holdings NV	Goldman Sachs	4,254			Merrill Lynch	(548
(192)	Aerie Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	780	865	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,287
1,342	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,542)	(3,897)	American International	0.14. 2 :	~ ~ -
218	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Bank of America	(-,0/		Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,351
	and a second wife	Merrill Lynch	(1,550)	714	American Water Works Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,628
(86)	Aflac Inc	Bank of America	(.,555)	(2,024)	Americold Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	
(-3)		Merrill Lynch	2			Merrill Lynch	(364
(1,702)	Aflac Inc	Goldman Sachs	(136)	(591)	Ameris Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	449
67	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(100)	844	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Bank of America	
٠.	5	Merrill Lynch	(365)			Merrill Lynch	(439
253	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(611)	1,567	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Goldman Sachs	(815
200				945	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Morgan Stanley	(4,215

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
lolullig	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	03
	United States continued				United States continued		
941	Amicus Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,308)	(9,697)	Autoliv Inc	Bank of America	20.7
1,514	Amkor Technology Inc	Bank of America	(4.022)	(00.4)	Autoliu Ioo	Merrill Lynch	90,7
786	Amkor Technology Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,032) (590)	(824)	Autoliv Inc AutoZone Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	2,17 3,70
132	Analog Devices Inc	Bank of America	(390)	(62)		Bank of America	5,71
102	Allalog Devices ille	Merrill Lynch	(119)	(02)	Avaidra inc	Merrill Lynch	15
617	Analog Devices Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,306)	(216)	Avalara Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9
(1,685)	ANGI Homeservices Inc 'A'	Bank of America	( , ,		Avangrid Inc	Goldman Sachs	19
		Merrill Lynch	2,494		Avangrid Inc	Morgan Stanley	
73	Anixter International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(318)	(1,979)		Goldman Sachs	5,70
759	AO Smith Corp	Bank of America	(222)	13,071	Avista Corp	Bank of America	(4.5.0)
000	A.O. Consider Consu	Merrill Lynch	(302)	0.040	Aviete Com	Merrill Lynch	(15,6
823	AO Smith Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,942)	9,046	Avista Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,98
1,093	AO Smith Corp Aon Plc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(3,524) (520)	(124)	Avnet Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3:
	Apartment Investment &	Bank of America	(320)	(4 629)	Avnet Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,0
1,010	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,420)	162	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(3
4.213	Apartment Investment &	Worlin Lyrion	(1,120)		Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(9,5
.,	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(2,927)		Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	(0,0
327	Apergy Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,985)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(3,3
(354)	Appfolio Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(687)	(12,604)	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(9
(287)		Goldman Sachs	(509)	(55)	Axon Enterprise Inc	Bank of America	
(703)	Appian Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,248)	(180)		Goldman Sachs	(
9,849	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(5,554)	·	Axos Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	4
11,047	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(40.007)	1,644	B&G Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,0
10 116	Apple Hespitality Inc (Doit)	Merrill Lynch	(10,937)	2,303	Ball Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,6
18,116	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit) Apple Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(17,935) 8,818	(7,744) 475	Bank of America Corp Bank of Hawaii Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	12,4
140	Applied Materials Inc	Bank of America	0,010	4/3	Dank of Flawaii Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,3
140	Applied Materials IIIe	Merrill Lynch	(319)	2,320	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,8
995	Applied Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,655)	1,035	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,8
	Aramark	Bank of America	(1,222)	176	Bank of New York Mellon	Bank of America	(-,-
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(12,050)		Corp/The	Merrill Lynch	(3
(9,571)	Aramark	Goldman Sachs	(33,115)	858	Bank of New York Mellon		
	Aramark	Morgan Stanley	(24,135)		Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	8)
(31,270)	Arconic Inc	Bank of America		1,403	Bank OZK	Goldman Sachs	(3,3
(05.005)	A	Merrill Lynch	4,305	(6,126)		Goldman Sachs	9,1
. , ,	Arconic Inc Arconic Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	3,431	463	Barnes Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(1,7
,,	Arcosa Inc	Bank of America	5,203	2,673 19	BB&T Corp Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Bank of America	(2,0
(231)	Alcosa Ilic	Merrill Lynch	427		Deacon Rooming Supply inc	Merrill Lynch	
(176)	Arcosa Inc	Goldman Sachs	68	377	Beacon Roofing Supply Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,4
	Arena Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,123	(986)		Goldman Sachs	(1,9
, ,	Armstrong World		, -	·	Becton Dickinson and Co	Bank of America	( )-
,	Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(806)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(7
(1,520)	Armstrong World	Bank of America		(4,257)	Becton Dickinson and Co	Morgan Stanley	5,4
	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	(211)	152	Belden Inc	Goldman Sachs	3)
(1,782)	Armstrong World			(375)	Berry Global Group Inc	Bank of America	
(000)	Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	(864)			Merrill Lynch	1
(336)	Arrow Electronics Inc	Bank of America	4.500	(1,676)		Goldman Sachs	2,3
(2.702)	Arrow Floatronico Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,560	(68)	Best Buy Co Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(2.2
(2,782)	Arrow Electronics Inc Arrow Electronics Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	13,966 347	256 (473)	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A' Biogen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,3 4,5
. ,	Artisan Partners Asset	Bank of America	347		Biohaven Pharmaceutical	Guidinan Sacris	4,0
312	Management Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(336)	(143)	Holding Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	7
227	Artisan Partners Asset		(000)	204	BJ's Wholesale Club	Gordinal Guorio	•
	Management Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(284)		Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2
742	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	742	1,482	Black Hills Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,3
113	Aspen Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(40)	923	Black Hills Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,0
402	Associated Banc Corp	Goldman Sachs	(174)	3,711	Black Hills Corp	Bank of America	
498	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,014)			Merrill Lynch	(6,2
. ,	At Home Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,902	515	Black Knight Inc	Goldman Sachs	7
	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	993	(214)		Goldman Sachs	7
(41)	Atlantic Union	Bank of America	400	(112)		Goldman Sachs	1
(EC4)	Bankshares Corp	Merrill Lynch	100	777	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7
(100)	Atlantic Union	Goldman Sachs	1 260	1,592 (1,467)	BMC Stock Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,0
(256)	Bankshares Corp Audentes Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,369 719	(1,467)	Boeing Co/The Boeing Co/The	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	11,9
(200)	, wastings intrapeuting into	Joidinail Gacils	110	(69)	Dooning Oor The	Merrill Lynch	3

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(1,100)	Boeing Co/The	Goldman Sachs	2,869	604	Cal-Maine Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,401)
2,050	Boise Cascade Co	Goldman Sachs	(8,569)	(276)	Calavo Growers Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,646
301	Booz Allen Hamilton	Bank of America		(351)	Callaway Golf Co	Bank of America	
	Holding Corp	Merrill Lynch	175			Merrill Lynch	347
1,521	Booz Allen Hamilton			(1,315)	Callaway Golf Co	Goldman Sachs	1,302
	Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,354	(426)	Cambrex Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,862
93	Boston Beer Co Inc/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,993)	79	Cantel Medical Corp	Bank of America	
12	Boston Beer Co Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America		404	On the I Mark and One	Merrill Lynch	113
655	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(386) (2,813)	131 4,292	Cantel Medical Corp Cargurus Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	109 (11,366)
(10,469)	Boston Scientific Corp	Bank of America		5,868	Cargurus Inc	Morgan Stanley	(11,433)
(10,409)	Boston Scientific Corp	Merrill Lynch	(4,639)	2,618	Cargurus Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
(7,770)	Boston Scientific Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,549)	2,010	Cargurus IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(7,252)
(16,746)	Boston Scientific Corp	Morgan Stanley	(1,789)	53	CarMax Inc	Bank of America	
	Bottomline Technologies	worgan otamoy	(1,700)		Carwax Inc	Merrill Lynch	35
(,	DE Inc	Goldman Sachs	156	185	CarMax Inc	Goldman Sachs	338
4,892	Boyd Gaming Corp	Bank of America		1,363	Carpenter Technology Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10.045)
,	3 - 1	Merrill Lynch	(12,957)	1,684	Cars.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,037)
11,038	Boyd Gaming Corp	Goldman Sachs	(28,302)	506	Cars.com Inc	Bank of America	
8,927	Boyd Gaming Corp	Morgan Stanley	(16,336)			Merrill Lynch	(909)
(396)	Brady Corp 'A'	Bank of America		(29)	Carter's Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	360			Merrill Lynch	280
(966)	Brady Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	879	(760)	Carter's Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,334
6,867	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(532)	(5,867)	Carvana Co	Goldman Sachs	48,554
58	Bright Horizons Family			(176)	Carvana Co	Bank of America	
()	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	194			Merrill Lynch	1,457
(3,362)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,206	27	Casey's General Stores Inc	Bank of America	
(1,581)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Bank of America		450	Caracila Caracial Stance Inc	Merrill Lynch	(116)
(4.040)	Deinhahannan Financial Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,325	159	Casey's General Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	(681)
(1,949)	Brighthouse Financial Inc Brink's Co/The	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	2,332 309	(4,787)	Catalent Inc Catalent Inc	Morgan Stanley	6,160
201	Brinker International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(675)	(2,080)	Catalent inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,892
1,312	Brixmor Property Group	Bank of America	, ,	(2,685)	Catalent Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,290
1,512	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,614)	(129)	Choe Global Markets Inc	Bank of America	,
597	Brixmor Property Group	Wierin Lyrion	(1,011)	(120)	Oboo Global Markete inc	Merrill Lynch	(247)
	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(734)	(8,343)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,211
1,319	Broadcom Înc	Morgan Stanley	(4,613)	(1,562)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,655)
859	Broadcom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,135)	(411)	CDK Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,332
(163)	Brooks Automation Inc	Bank of America		274	CDW Corp/DE	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	325			Merrill Lynch	(876)
(105)	Brooks Automation Inc	Goldman Sachs	209	835	CDW Corp/DE	Goldman Sachs	(2,945)
289	Brown & Brown Inc	Bank of America			Celanese Corp	Goldman Sachs	97
040	Danier & Danier Inc	Merrill Lynch	(113)	(10,714)	Centennial Resource	Bank of America	
819	Brown & Brown Inc	Goldman Sachs	(233)	(7,000)	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Merrill Lynch	23,142
2,678	Brown-Forman Corp 'B' Bruker Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,713)	(7,906)	Centennial Resource Development Inc/DE 'A'	Coldman Sacha	17,081
303	Bruker Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(140)	(5.752)	Centennial Resource	Goldman Sachs	17,001
113	Bruker Corp	Goldman Sachs	(64)	(3,732)	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Morgan Stanley	9,146
612	Builders FirstSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,218)	(2.763)	CenterState Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,735
(374)	Bunge Ltd	Bank of America		(1,427)	Cerner Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,241)
()	9	Merrill Lynch	115	(8,487)	CF Industries Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(1,255)	Bunge Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(415)	', '	3	Merrill Lynch	20,029
` 149 <sup>′</sup>	Burlington Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	`250 <sup>°</sup>	(3,984)	CF Industries Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,145
80	Burlington Stores Inc	Bank of America		13,093	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Morgan Stanley	(18,593)
		Merrill Lynch	595	13,486	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Bank of America	
(9,538)	BWX Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,268			Merrill Lynch	(16,912)
(6,621)		Morgan Stanley	13,037	10,659	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	(11,800)
(149)	BWX Technologies Inc	Bank of America		103	Check Point Software		
, ====		Merrill Lynch	311		Technologies Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(177)
1,726	Cabot Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,611)	1,443	Chegg Inc	Bank of America	
1,986	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Bank of America		1 215	Chara las	Merrill Lynch	1,199
0.005	0.1.1.01.8.00	Merrill Lynch	(2,392)	1,813	Chegg Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,577
3,235	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,279)	(1,132)	Chemours Co/The	Bank of America	
1,880	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp Cactus Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,745)	(4.406)	Chamaure Co/Tha	Merrill Lynch	2,417 10,213
(381) (2,154)		Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	1,440 4,976	(4,486) (2,440)		Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	5,319
(5,563)	· .	Morgan Stanley	4,970 890		Children's Place Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	6,508
(5,147)		Bank of America		(35)	China Biologic Products Hold	Bank of America	
(3, 177)	2230010 Entertainment Oorp	Merrill Lynch	861		SId Biologic i Toddoto i Told	Merrill Lynch	120
(4.309)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Goldman Sachs	541	(50)	China Biologic Products Hold	Goldman Sachs	172
(1,500)	- 3000.0 Littorian miorit Golp	20.0.11011 000113	0-1		ag.o	Columnati Cacilo	112

Holding	Description	Countarnarty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Countainaite	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	บอม	Holding	Description	Counterparty	090
	United States continued				United States continued		
17	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Bank of America		(947)	Coherent Inc	Bank of America	
100	Chinatla Mauiana Caill Inc	Merrill Lynch	(100)	(2.044)	Cabanat Inc	Merrill Lynch	20,767
100 (1,331)	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc Choice Hotels	Goldman Sachs	(4,446)	(2,941) 159	Coherent Inc Colfax Corp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	19,969
(1,001)	International Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,343	100	Collax Colp	Merrill Lynch	52
(99)		Bank of America	,	3,604	Colfax Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,532)
		Merrill Lynch	74	2,577	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(206)
2,944	Ciena Corp	Bank of America	4.004	105	Columbia Sportswear Co	Goldman Sachs	(214
5,791	Ciena Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	4,361 8,501	1,312 756	Comcast Corp 'A' Comerica Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(1,720 (2,196
1,121	Ciena Corp	Morgan Stanley	(482)	4,478	Comfort Systems USA Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,329
1,085	Cigna Corp	Bank of America	(.52)	(2,243)		30.0	(0,020)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,600)	' '	Inc/MO	Goldman Sachs	2,821
224	Cigna Corp	Goldman Sachs	(304)	(649)	Commercial Metals Co	Goldman Sachs	1,895
(149)	Cimarex Energy Co	Bank of America	917	(735)	Compass Minerals	Goldman Sachs	2 206
(169)	Cimarex Energy Co	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	2,039	(80)	International Inc Compass Minerals	Bank of America	2,396
(83)	Cimpress NV	Bank of America	2,000	(03)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	290
()		Merrill Lynch	(84)	(862)	Concho Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,016
(1,004)	Cimpress NV	Goldman Sachs	(1,014)	615	Conduent Inc	Bank of America	
893	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(610)	4.40=		Merrill Lynch	62
188	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Bank of America	(106)	1,167	CONMED Corp	Goldman Sachs	117
(703)	Cintas Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(106) 325	(113)	CONMED Corp ConocoPhillips	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	155
1,103	Cirrus Logic Inc	Bank of America	323	202	Conocor Tillips	Merrill Lynch	(1,215
.,		Merrill Lynch	(9,243)	858	ConocoPhillips	Morgan Stanley	(3,509
444	Cirrus Logic Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,721)	2,707	ConocoPhillips	Goldman Sachs	(8,161
2,146	Cirrus Logic Inc	Morgan Stanley	(5,880)	333	Consolidated Edison Inc	Bank of America	
73	Cisco Systems Inc	Bank of America	(454)	104	Occupation Education	Merrill Lynch	29
932	Cisco Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(154) (3,670)	(195)	Consolidated Edison Inc Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	58 5,994
272	CIT Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(628)	55	Copart Inc	Bank of America	5,994
18,287	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(20,587)		Copart inc	Merrill Lynch	281
13,522	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(24,340)	984	Copart Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,150
(17)	Citrix Systems Inc	Bank of America		(700)	Corcept Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	959
(0.700)	0.14.	Merrill Lynch	20	(1,976)	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	296
(6,723) (3,000)	•	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	14,723 6,840	(1,815)	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,291
(25,230)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Goldman Sachs	33,426	(9,419)	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Goldman Sachs	5,463
(16,198)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Morgan Stanley	14,254	(6,290)	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Morgan Stanley	10,847
(17,353)	Cleveland-Cliffs Inc	Bank of America		3,970	CorePoint Lodging Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(2,739)
		Merrill Lynch	22,948	58	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(2)
2,930	Cloudera Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,366)	6,780	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	Morgan Stanley	(10,577)
2,332	Cloudera Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,475)	689 687	Corning Inc Corning Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,089)
(1.298)	CME Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,746)	007	Conning inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,085)
(379)	CNH Industrial NV	Bank of America	(,,	1,766	Cosan Ltd 'A'	Bank of America	(1,000)
		Merrill Lynch	201			Merrill Lynch	1,434
	CNH Industrial NV	Goldman Sachs	822	3,182	Cosan Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	4,391
4,506	CNO Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,174)	1,062	CoStar Group Inc	Bank of America	/E EOE
583	CNO Financial Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(431)	1,086	CoStar Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(5,595) (6,965)
(1,411)	CNX Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,328	708	CoStar Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(14,475)
(763)		Bank of America	,	113	Costco Wholesale Corp	Goldman Sachs	(950)
		Merrill Lynch	1,259	(7,233)	Coty Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7,439
(84)	Coca-Cola Co/The	Bank of America	(0.5)	340	Cracker Barrel Old Country		(0.004)
(5.044)	Coop Colo Co/Tho	Merrill Lynch	(25)	224	Store Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,294)
(69)	Coca-Cola Co/The Coca-Cola Consolidated Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,124 95	224	Cracker Barrel Old Country Store Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,924
1,115		Columna Caono	00	8,671	Crane Co	Morgan Stanley	(43,789
,	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	201	1,894	Crane Co	Bank of America	( 2,: 30
	Cognex Corp	Goldman Sachs	232			Merrill Lynch	(14,809)
(4,037)	Cognizant Technology	0.14. 6 :	(40.555)	4,915	Crane Co	Goldman Sachs	(40,375
(0.004)	Solutions Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(13,200)		Cree Inc	Morgan Stanley	52
(6,964)	Cognizant Technology Solutions Corp 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,508)	(537)	Crown Holdings Inc CSX Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	3,523
(9.420)	Cognizant Technology	Bank of America	(1,500)	333	SOA GOIP	Merrill Lynch	(27)
(3, .20)	Solutions Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(10,111)	(134)	Cummins Inc	Bank of America	(=1)
(2,458)	Coherent Inc	Goldman Sachs	54,690	, ,		Merrill Lynch	630
				(268)	Cummins Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,029

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
							002
4.054	United States continued	Deal of Association		(004)	United States continued	Deal of Assistan	
1,351	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(5,400)	(301)	DR Horton Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	374
3,074	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,079)	(657)	DR Horton Inc	Goldman Sachs	488
614	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Morgan Stanley	(3,395)	537	Dril-Quip Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,332)
	Cushman & Wakefield Plc	Goldman Sachs	5,232	46	Dril-Quip Inc	Bank of America	
	CVB Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	65			Merrill Lynch	(114)
(1,970)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		315	DTE Energy Co	Goldman Sachs	(115)
		Merrill Lynch	6,207	777	DXC Technology Co	Goldman Sachs	(4,377)
(1,921)		Morgan Stanley	8,087	444	DXC Technology Co	Bank of America	
(4,267)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	14,211	(42)	Fools Bossess Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,459)
658	Dana Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,181)	(42)	Eagle Bancorp Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	72
2.776	Darden Restaurants Inc	Bank of America	(1,101)	(2,129)	Eagle Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,662
2,110	Barden Restaurants inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,570)	(1,675)	0 1	Bank of America	,
1,616	Darden Restaurants Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,138)	(1,0.0)	Lagio materiale me	Merrill Lynch	4,335
10,354	Darden Restaurants Inc	Goldman Sachs	(49,033)	(1,769)	Eagle Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,909
(4,366)	Darling Ingredients Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,747	(2,594)	Eagle Materials Inc	Morgan Stanley	9,467
(567)	Darling Ingredients Inc	Bank of America		1,378	East West Bancorp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,296)
		Merrill Lynch	288	1,235	East West Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
, ,	Deere & Co	Goldman Sachs	1,086			Merrill Lynch	(3,306)
1,006	Dell Technologies 'C'	Bank of America	(0.070)	4,398	East West Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,257)
1 000	Dell Technologies (C)	Merrill Lynch	(8,873) (16.961)	155	EastGroup Properties	Bank of America	(222)
1,890 8,820	Dell Technologies 'C' Dell Technologies 'C'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(87,494)	145	Inc (Reit) EastGroup Properties	Merrill Lynch	(222)
516	Delphi Technologies Plc	Bank of America	(67,494)	143	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(512)
310	Delprii Technologies Fic	Merrill Lynch	(2,446)	(2,437)	- ()	Bank of America	, ,
148	Delta Air Lines Inc	Bank of America	(=, )	(=,)	52a,5	Merrill Lynch	2,194
		Merrill Lynch	(61)	(4,277)	eBay Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,440
155	Delta Air Lines Inc	Goldman Sachs	(201)	(6,494)	eBay Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,987
114	Deluxe Corp	Bank of America		4,116	El Paso Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	(8,602)
(22-)		Merrill Lynch	(76)	713	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Bank of America	
(627)	Denali Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,593		E. A.: 111 M. I	Merrill Lynch	(1,091)
(82)	Dentsply Sirona Inc	Goldman Sachs	147	2,006	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,337)
2,121 352	Despegar.com Corp DexCom Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(4,327)	(2,746)	Eldorado Resorts Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,073)
332	Dexoon inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,204)	(1,170)	Eldorado Resorts Inc	Goldman Sachs	(293)
1,689	DexCom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,776)	(972)	Eldorado Resorts Inc	Morgan Stanley	(289)
302	DexCom Inc	Morgan Stanley	(172)	(980)	Element Solutions Inc	Bank of America	,
2,479	Diamond Offshore					Merrill Lynch	1,338
	Drilling Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,908)	(4,087)	Element Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,369
(56)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Bank of America		(799)		Morgan Stanley	463
(700)	Birmalland From the	Merrill Lynch	587	(369)	Eli Lilly & Co	Bank of America	
(732) (288)	Diamondback Energy Inc Dine Brands Global Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	6,623 (582)	116	Emergent BioSolutions Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	393
929	Diodes Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,435)		Emerson Electric Co	Bank of America	(573)
628	Discover Financial Services	Bank of America	(3,433)	(00)	Linerson Electric Go	Merrill Lynch	309
020	Blood of Tillaholal Colvido	Merrill Lynch	(1,572)	(1.945)	Emerson Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	7,299
1,872	Discover Financial Services	Goldman Sachs	(4,260)	(60)		Bank of America	,
6,259	Discover Financial Services	Morgan Stanley	(21,343)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(52)
2,018	Discovery Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(596)	(222)	Enanta Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(193)
1,465	Discovery Inc 'A'	Bank of America		122	EnerSys	Goldman Sachs	(822)
. ===		Merrill Lynch	(700)	(226)		Goldman Sachs	671
1,732	Discovery Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(121)	(1,399)		Goldman Sachs	5,336
(418)	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Bank of America	(10F)	(2,527)	Entegris Inc	Bank of America	
(828)	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(105) (441)	(4,254)	Entegris Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	10,335 7,359
110	Dollar Tree Inc	Bank of America	(441)	(80)	•	Bank of America	
110	Bollar 1700 lilo	Merrill Lynch	385	(00)	Emorgy Corp	Merrill Lynch	122
199	Dollar Tree Inc	Goldman Sachs	202	(1,284)	Entergy Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,602
(548)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,143	2,360	EOG Resources Inc	Bank of America	
(117)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(26,433)
		Merrill Lynch	519	382	EOG Resources Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,717)
158	Donaldson Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(128)	4,301	EOG Resources Inc	Goldman Sachs	(48,085)
72	Donaldson Co Inc	Bank of America	(0.4)		Equifax Inc	Morgan Stanley	4,949
6 244	Dow Inc	Merrill Lynch	(34)	(473)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Bank of America	
6,241 1,591	Dow Inc Dow Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(25,026) (4,274)	(548)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	766 823
1,889	Dow Inc	Bank of America	(4,214)	191	Essent Group Ltd	Bank of America	023
		-a 017 (1116110a		1 101	-soont Group Liu	Jan Nor Alliellea	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	United States continued				United States continued		
775	Essent Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(651)	1,277	First Republic Bank/CA	Morgan Stanley	(3,397)
51	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America		823	First Republic Bank/CA	Bank of America	
203	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(351) (1,285)	(7,451)	First Solar Inc	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(1,786) 5,439
(638)	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,230)		First Solar Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,066
` 71 <sup>′</sup>	Everbridge Inc	Bank of America	* ' '	1,079	FirstCash Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,057)
		Merrill Lynch	(95)	2,598	Fiserv Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,465)
144	Evercore Inc 'A'	Bank of America		1,493	Fitbit Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
398	Evercore Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,047) (2,893)	1,970	Fitbit Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(582) (768)
(235)	Everest Re Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	735	289	Five Below Inc	Goldman Sachs	(269)
(2,194)	Eversource Energy	Goldman Sachs	140	200	Five9 Inc	Goldman Sachs	308
(290)		Goldman Sachs	(316)	767	Five9 Inc	Bank of America	
703	Evolent Health Inc 'A'	Bank of America		102	Five9 Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,726
70	Evolent Health Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(2,383) (237)	(3,858)		Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	66 5,324
(160)	Exelixis Inc	Bank of America		(424)		Bank of America	
, ,		Merrill Lynch	35	, ,	3	Merrill Lynch	5,658
(411)		Goldman Sachs	264	(716)		Goldman Sachs	8,721
(1,733)	Exelon Corp	Bank of America	4.540	(1,607)	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,590
(1,066)	Exelon Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,542 949	436 (1,395)	Flowers Foods Inc Flowserve Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	371
(3,431)	•	Morgan Stanley	4,769	(1,000)	1 lowserve corp	Merrill Lynch	3,934
,	Expeditors International	. 3	,	(1,678)	Flowserve Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,732
	of Washington Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,115		Flowserve Corp	Morgan Stanley	7,831
(764)	•	Goldman Sachs	92	(1,664)		Goldman Sachs	2,979
3,575	Extended Stay America Inc (Unit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,502)	(715) (918)	•	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,145 2,378
15,433	Extended Stay America	Merriii Lyricii	(1,502)	400	Fortinet Inc	Bank of America	
.0, .00	Inc (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(6,508)			Merrill Lynch	(1,901)
27,125	Extended Stay America			1,040	Fortinet Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,979)
0.005	Inc (Unit)	Morgan Stanley	(16,378)	565	Fortinet Inc	Morgan Stanley	(3,921)
2,285 83	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,300)	179	Fortive Corp	Bank of America	
03	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24	3,443	Fortive Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(927) (8,463)
(48)	F5 Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	407	1,410	Forward Air Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,896)
790	Facebook Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,012)	2,615	Fox Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,877)
2,192	Facebook Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(14,599)	267	Fox Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
211	FactSet Research Systems Inc	Bank of America		101	Foy Factor, Holding Com	Merrill Lynch	(702)
689	FactSet Research Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(90) (1,624)	(4,680)	Fox Factory Holding Corp Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(655)
	Fair Isaac Corp	Bank of America	* ' '	(1,000)	r respect memoritan me	Merrill Lynch	6,224
, ,	·	Merrill Lynch	(150)	(3,843)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,067
` ,	Fair Isaac Corp	Goldman Sachs	(503)		Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,093
	Farfetch Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	811	1	frontdoor Inc	Morgan Stanley	(558)
	Fastenal Co Federated Investors Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(70,964) 422	217 204	frontdoor Inc frontdoor Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(279)
54	FedEx Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(39)
	·	Merrill Lynch	(170)	(1,329)	Gaming and Leisure	Bank of America	
236	FedEx Corp	Goldman Sachs	(784)	/= 0000	Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	71
(237)	Ferro Corp Ferroglobe Plc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	446 (700)	(7,863)	Gaming and Leisure	Goldman Sacha	(44)
1,463 (5,460)	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	Goldman Sachs	(790) 10,756	(1 181)	Properties Inc (Reit) Gaming and Leisure	Goldman Sachs	(44)
(111)	Fidelity National Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	70	(.,)	Properties Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	34
1,166	Fidelity National Information			(700)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,057
0	Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,157	(3,420)	· ·	Goldman Sachs	3,323
3,890 5.057	Fifth Third Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(2,457)	(4,174)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
5,057	First American Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(21,593)	(2 449)	Garmin Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	4,573 6,980
10,164	First American Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(45,433)	(416)		Morgan Stanley	437
3,602	First American Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(15,381)	169	GATX Corp	Bank of America	
(634)	First Financial Bankshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,192		OATV O	Merrill Lynch	(669)
12,382	First Horizon National Corp	Bank of America	(6.240)	1,703	GATX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,751)
3,541	First Horizon National Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(6,349) (2,302)	(6,349)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6,707
7,255	First Horizon National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,017)	(7,409)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	7,467
4,905	First Industrial Realty Trust		( / /	(9,790)	•	Morgan Stanley	14,862
	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,826)	679	Generac Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,141)
(592)	First Interstate BancSystem	Coldman Cooks	4 270	198	Generac Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,279	1		Merrill Lynch	(277)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
• • •					·		
	United States continued				United States continued		
(19,605)	General Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	18,203	(381)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	1,779
(1,268)	General Electric Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,198	(519)	Hamilton Lane Inc 'A' Hancock Whitney Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	57 622
(1,410)	General Electric Co	Morgan Stanley	825	735	Harley-Davidson Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,743)
4,619	General Mills Inc	Bank of America		426	Harley-Davidson Inc	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	(18,522)		•	Merrill Lynch	(900)
16,061	General Mills Inc	Goldman Sachs	(62,683)	1,598	Harris Corp	Bank of America	
7,671	General Mills Inc	Morgan Stanley	(33,062)	4.070	Hamia Cama	Merrill Lynch	771
(2,076)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,364)	1,672 783	Harris Corp Harris Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	2,055 (2,067)
(2,407)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(11,274)	(2,548)	Hasbro Inc	Bank of America	
	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(26)	( , = = ,		Merrill Lynch	2,497
1,158	Genomic Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,771)		Hasbro Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,950
143	Genomic Health Inc	Bank of America		(2,883)	Hasbro Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,640
(6.042)	Contox Com	Merrill Lynch	(589)	(1,374)	Hawaiian Electric	Caldman Casha	1 200
(6,843) (446)	Gentex Corp Gentex Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	6,501	2,428	Industries Inc HB Fuller Co	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	1,209 (11,582)
(440)	Gentex Gorp	Merrill Lynch	424	111	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(63)
(403)	Gentherm Inc	Bank of America		234	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
, ,		Merrill Lynch	1,406		,	Merrill Lynch	(388)
(1,497)	Genuine Parts Co	Goldman Sachs	(908)	7,775	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,042)
(1,892)	GEO Group Inc/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(378)	361	Healthcare Realty Trust	Bank of America	
154 (446)	Gilead Sciences Inc Global Blood Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(430) (813)	(757)	Inc (Reit) Healthcare Services Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	46
(403)	Global Payments Inc	Bank of America		(131)	riealtricare Services Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,899
( /		Merrill Lynch	(2,315)	(899)	Healthcare Services Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,958
(526)	Global Payments Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,307)	1,435	Healthcare Trust of America		
(984)	Global Payments Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,614)		Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	639
74	Globant SA	Goldman Sachs	510	206	HealthEquity Inc	Bank of America	
14,162	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(31,713)	126	HealthEquity Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(607) (499)
8,755	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(20,537)	954	HEICO Corp	Goldman Sachs	14,571
6,166	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(13,750)	355	HEICO Corp	Bank of America	,
2,683	Golar LNG Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,093)		·	Merrill Lynch	5,481
(3,683)	Goldman Sachs Group	Bank of America		648	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,847)
(4.050)	Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	46,886	222	Heron Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
(1,653)	Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	19,572	(1,952)	Highwoods Properties	Merrill Lynch	(242)
1,808	Goodyear Tire & Rubber	Bank of America	19,572	(1,952)	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	1,952
1,000	Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(1,709)	56	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(152)
286	Goodyear Tire & Rubber	,	,	60	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(151)			Merrill Lynch	(100)
(2,143)	Graco Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,557	302	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Goldman Sachs	(755)
(348)	GrafTech International Ltd	Bank of America	425	(98) 246		Goldman Sachs Bank of America	384
(1,915)	GrafTech International Ltd	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	2,336	240	HMS Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(290)
(77)	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Goldman Sachs	2,288	842	HMS Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(994)
681 <sup>°</sup>	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,113	(839)	HollyFrontier Corp	Bank of America	
441	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	4,136
		Merrill Lynch	1,317	(3,277)	HollyFrontier Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,156
(1,276)	Granite Construction Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,718	(3,766)	HollyFrontier Corp	Morgan Stanley	14,763
291 152	Gray Television Inc Green Dot Corp 'A'	Bank of America	(501)	259 419	Home BancShares Inc/AR Horizon Therapeutics Plc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(137)
102	Green Bot Gorp 70	Merrill Lynch	(105)	415	Tionzon Therapeuties Fie	Merrill Lynch	(1,151)
(531)	Greenbrier Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	3,627	928	Horizon Therapeutics Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,030)
(21,392)	Groupon Inc	Goldman Sachs	(107)	(293)	Hormel Foods Corp	Bank of America	,
615	GrubHub Inc	Goldman Sachs	368			Merrill Lynch	16
(412)	Guardant Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	723	(148)	Hormel Foods Corp	Goldman Sachs	52
(787)	Guardant Health Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,448	(3,210)	Hospitality Properties Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,376
(905)	Guess? Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,828	2,271	Houlihan Lokey Inc	Bank of America	
(400)	Guess? Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(3,587)
/		Merrill Lynch	808	90	Houlihan Lokey Inc	Goldman Sachs	(167)
(632)	Guidewire Software Inc	Bank of America		(654)	Howard Hughes Corp/The	Bank of America	
(0.011)	Outdaning Octoor	Merrill Lynch	1,567	(0.01=)	Harriand Heather Co. T.	Merrill Lynch	2,925
(2,641)	Guidewire Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,583	(2,917)	Howard Hughes Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	15,636
(1,799) 139	Guidewire Software Inc H&R Block Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	11,305 (135)	(2,399) 1,749	Howard Hughes Corp/The Hub Group Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	10,277 (6,017)
เอฮ			(133)				
(49)	Haemonetics Corp	Bank of America		135	Hubbell Inc	Bank of America	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		oounto party	332	liolaling	2000 I paron	- Country	002
	United States continued				United States continued		
522	Hubbell Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,543)	(634)	Jacobs Engineering Group Inc	Bank of America	4 200
318	HubSpot Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,274)	(2,152)	Jacobs Engineering Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	1,322 6,471
178	HubSpot Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,299)	(621)		Bank of America	0,471
797	HubSpot Inc	Morgan Stanley	(8,801)	(021)	ougged I dan Energy me	Merrill Lynch	1,466
	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Bank of America	* ' '	(4,920)	Janus Henderson Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	3,744
, ,		Merrill Lynch	746	(9,892)	Janus Henderson Group Plc	Morgan Stanley	11,096
	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	828	173	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Bank of America	
576	Iberiabank Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,943)			Merrill Lynch	(2,375
87 569	ICON PIc	Goldman Sachs	57	76	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Goldman Sachs	(1,043
568	IDACORP Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,201)	(13,269) (12,856)	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit) JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	31,830
3,132	IDACORP Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,858)	(12,650)	JBG Sivil in Properties (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	31,155
75	IDACORP Inc	Morgan Stanley	(333)	(13,578)	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	25,527
931	IDEX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,058)	(25,366)	JetBlue Airways Corp	Bank of America	,
	II-VI Inc	Morgan Stanley	2,010	( 1,111,	.,	Merrill Lynch	16,488
(486)	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,652	(22,660)	JetBlue Airways Corp	Goldman Sachs	14,729
44	Ingevity Corp	Bank of America		(28,406)	JetBlue Airways Corp	Morgan Stanley	10,794
		Merrill Lynch	(48)	760	JM Smucker Co/The	Bank of America	
123	Ingevity Corp	Goldman Sachs	(120)			Merrill Lynch	(1,519
221	Inogen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,471)	972	JM Smucker Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(4,817
238	Inphi Corp	Bank of America		222	Johnson & Johnson	Bank of America	(1,699
622	Inphi Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,714) (4,478)	525	Johnson & Johnson	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,314
3,649	Insperity Inc	Morgan Stanley	(9,123)	(4,635)		Columnan Cachs	(3,314
6,770	Insperity Inc	Bank of America	(0,120)	( .,000)	International Plc	Goldman Sachs	2,039
-, -	-1 3	Merrill Lynch	(3,897)	(1,308)	Johnson Controls		,
5,125	Insperity Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,354)	, , ,	International Plc	Morgan Stanley	785
358	Instructure Inc	Goldman Sachs	(222)	(833)	Juniper Networks Inc	Bank of America	
214	Insulet Corp	Goldman Sachs	644			Merrill Lynch	374
914	Integer Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,300)	(688)	Juniper Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	694
889	Integra LifeSciences	0.11	(0.057)	94	Kaiser Aluminum Corp	Bank of America	
779	Holdings Corp Integra LifeSciences	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,857)	1,021	Kaisar Aluminum Carn	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(428
119	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,331)	(2,003)	Kaiser Aluminum Corp Kaman Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,646 6,189
(1,735)	Intelsat SA	Bank of America		(1,724)	Kansas City Southern	Bank of America	
( - , ,		Merrill Lynch	6,662	( ,, = .,		Merrill Lynch	16,068
(333)	Interactive Brokers	Bank of America	,	(3,821)	Kansas City Southern	Goldman Sachs	36,513
	Group Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	859		Kansas City Southern	Morgan Stanley	79,522
(1,365)	Interactive Brokers			(298)	KAR Auction Services Inc	Bank of America	
(00.4)	Group Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,592	(0.4.1)	KADA :: 0 : 1	Merrill Lynch	85
	InterDigital Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,401	(611)		Goldman Sachs	78
(124)	International Flavors & Fragrances Inc	Goldman Sachs	180		KBR Inc KBR Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(953) 1,257
(1 400)	International Game	Goldman Sacris	100		KBR Inc	Bank of America	1,237
(1,400)	Technology Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,666	(0,010)	KBK IIIC	Merrill Lynch	1,665
1,967	Interpublic Group of Cos		.,	(1,353)	Kennametal Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,776
	Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(2,724)	(533)	Kennametal Inc	Bank of America	
18,040	Interpublic Group of Cos					Merrill Lynch	1,695
	Inc/The	Morgan Stanley	(25,527)	(1,211)	Kennametal Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,052
94	Intuit Inc	Bank of America		2,345	Keysight Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,688
1 117	Interit In a	Merrill Lynch	103	2,682	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(9,464
1,417 291	Intuit Inc Intuit Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	1,583 (969)	481	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(657
402	Invesco Mortgage Capital	Bank of America	, ,	(100)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Goldman Sachs	(31
702	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(267)	670	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(01
4,707	Invesco Mortgage Capital		(==-)		· ······	Merrill Lynch	(264
,	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,595)	941	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(678
1,294	Investors Bancorp Inc	Bank of America		(108)	Kirby Corp	Bank of America	,
		Merrill Lynch	(505)			Merrill Lynch	378
841	Investors Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(328)	(2,648)	Kirby Corp	Goldman Sachs	14,820
108	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		1,248	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,011
206	Ionia Dharmacauticala Inc	Merrill Lynch	(168)	(1,723)	Kratos Defense & Security	Caldman Casha	(2.250
206 (2,760)	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc IPG Photonics Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(479) 24,316	(EEO)	Solutions Inc Kratos Defense & Security	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,359
	IPG Photonics Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,964	(550)	Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch	(652
1,481	Iridium Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,777)	269	Kroger Co/The	Bank of America	
	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Goldman Sachs	276			Merrill Lynch	(233
2,830	Jabil Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,820)	3,128	Kroger Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(2,010
	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs	472	1	-		-

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(303)	Laboratory Corp of America			(5,585)	Lumentum Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	88,29
(000)	Holdings	Goldman Sachs	1,630	(2,901)	Lumentum Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	12,56
(147)	Laboratory Corp of America	Columna Cachs	1,030	933	Lyft Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(2,35
(111)	Holdings	Morgan Stanley	597		M&T Bank Corp	Bank of America	(2,00
(21)	Laboratory Corp of America	Bank of America		,	·	Merrill Lynch	13
	Holdings	Merrill Lynch	38	(34)	M&T Bank Corp	Goldman Sachs	ţ
525	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(446)	455	Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Bank of America	
582	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(0.004)	070	Marriagh Or (The (Dell)	Merrill Lynch	(2,5
2,346	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,334) (12,556)	276 2,628	Macerich Co/The (Reit) Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,88
58	Landstar System Inc	Bank of America	(12,550)	2,020	Macquaile illinastructure Corp	Merrill Lynch	(2,7
		Merrill Lynch	(599)	3,607	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,14
227	Landstar System Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,345)	285	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Morgan Stanley	` (3 <sup>.</sup>
5,632	Landstar System Inc	Morgan Stanley	(50,406)	637	Macy's Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8)
(377)	Laureate Education Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(60)	Madison Square Garden		
(4.704)	La conta Educada de CAN	Merrill Lynch	196	(0.4.4)	Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3!
	Laureate Education Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,476	(344)	Magellan Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,49
	Legacytexas Financial Group Legacytexas Financial Group	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	624	(764) 199	Magnolia Oil & Gas Corp Mallinckrodt Plc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,0
(200)	Legacytexas i manciai Group	Merrill Lynch	634	199	Mailine Rout Fic	Merrill Lynch	(1,2
4,445	Leggett & Platt Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8,757)	483	Mallinckrodt Plc	Goldman Sachs	(3,1
,	LendingClub Corp	Bank of America	(0,7.0.)	(487)	Manhattan Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs	(0,1
, ,		Merrill Lynch	598	(145)	ManpowerGroup Inc	Goldman Sachs	7
(1)	Lennar Corp 'B'	Bank of America		(86)	ManpowerGroup Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	3			Merrill Lynch	5
(56)	LGI Homes Inc	Bank of America	47	(373)	ManTech International	0.14	
(4.400)	Liberty Breedhand Com (A)	Merrill Lynch	47	(160)	Corp/VA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3
	Liberty Broadband Corp 'A' Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	1,341 376	(169) (20)	Markel Corp Markel Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	3
	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Morgan Stanley	136	(111)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	
	Liberty Global Plc 'A'	Bank of America	100	(1,196)	Marriott Vacations	Columbia Caono	
()		Merrill Lynch	789	(1,100)	Worldwide Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,2
815	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(1,084)	(3,726)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Bank of America	
276	Liberty Latin America Ltd 'C'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	7
		Merrill Lynch	(367)	(11,046)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	10,3
(100)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Caldres Casha	440	(4,748)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Morgan Stanley	2,0
1	Formula One 'C' Liberty TripAdvisor Holdings	Goldman Sachs	116	221	Masimo Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,2
	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2)	98	Masimo Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,0
(2,815)	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,041	91	Masonite International Corp	Bank of America	(.,0
	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Bank of America	- ,-			Merrill Lynch	(7
	-	Merrill Lynch	1,804	69	Masonite International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5
1,321	Lions Gate Entertainment			921	MasTec Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,1
	Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	621	(811)	Mastercard Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,2
	Lithia Motors Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,409	317	Match Group Inc	Bank of America	(0
(305)	Littelfuse Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,878	539	Match Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(6 (1,1
(888)	Littelfuse Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,703	832	Match Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,1
, ,	Littelfuse Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,336	(574)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Bank of America	(1,0
,	LivaNova Plc	Goldman Sachs	427	(0.17)	g	Merrill Lynch	4
(126)	LivaNova Plc	Bank of America		(2,660)	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,7
		Merrill Lynch	106	(497)	MaxLinear Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,8
	Livent Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,299	(4,326)	McDermott International Inc	Bank of America	
(423)	Livent Corp	Bank of America		(===)		Merrill Lynch	7,2
121	LiveDown Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	471	(793)	McDonald's Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	1,1
131	LiveRamp Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(728)	172 3,383	McKesson Corp MDU Resources Group Inc	Bank of America	(7
(4.058)	LKQ Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,452	3,303	WIDO Resources Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,7
58	LogMeIn Inc	Bank of America	5, .52	2,814	MDU Resources Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,7
	-	Merrill Lynch	(82)	4,243	MDU Resources Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,7
211	LogMeIn Inc	Goldman Sachs	(679)	686	Media General Inc**	Bank of America	
	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Goldman Sachs	335			Merrill Lynch	(1
(1,157)	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(2,363)	Medical Properties Trust	Bank of America	, -
(075)	IDI Financial III III	Merrill Lynch	1,389	/F 440\	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	1,3
	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,358	(5,110)	Medical Properties Trust	Goldman Sacha	2.4
183	LPL Financial Holdings Inc Lululemon Athletica Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,333	(459)	Inc (Reit) Medicines Co/The	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,4 (1,7
100	Edition Attributed IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(1,092)	(240)	Medifast Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,0
630	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,732)	429	MEDNAX Inc	Bank of America	5,0
	Lumentum Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(-,: 0-)	3		Merrill Lynch	(1,0
/	<b>J</b> -	Merrill Lynch	3,273	1,206	MEDNAX Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,2

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio US
iolallig	Description	Counterparty	002	Holding	Description	Counterparty	
	United States continued				United States continued		
		Goldman Sachs	506	1,475	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,27
1,868	Medtronic Plc	Goldman Sachs	7,182	(1,817)	National Retail Properties		
93	Merck & Co Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	57
		Merrill Lynch	(176)	(544)	National Retail Properties	Bank of America	
115	Merck & Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	21		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	4
184	Mercury General Corp	Goldman Sachs	104		National Vision Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	8
192	Mercury Systems Inc	Bank of America		(338)	Neenah Inc	Goldman Sachs	91
		Merrill Lynch	(423)	(319)	Netflix Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,80
166	Mercury Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(850)	21	Netflix Inc	Bank of America	/4
139	Merit Medical Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(281)	0.4	Ni addin Lan	Merrill Lynch	(1)
2,932	Meritor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,228)	64	Netflix Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30
28	Meritor Inc	Bank of America	(21)	296	Netflix Inc	Morgan Stanley	(4,1
4 4EE	Mottifo Inc	Merrill Lynch	(21)	(1,156)	NETGEAR Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	3,1
4,455	MetLife Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,940)	(843)	NetScout Systems Inc		1,4
103	Mettler-Toledo I nternational Inc	Goldman Sachs	(578)	(136)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	(8
(200)		Bank of America	(376)	(336)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	•
(289)	MGIC Investment Corp		156	(392)			(1,4
(286)	MGM Growth Properties	Merrill Lynch	156	(392)	Nevro Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,4
(200)	LLC (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	275	499	New Relic Inc	Bank of America	1,4
(1,024)	MGM Resorts International	Bank of America	213	433	New Itelic IIIc	Merrill Lynch	2,1
(1,024)	MOM Resorts International	Merrill Lynch	894	612	New Relic Inc	Goldman Sachs	4
(3,485)	MGM Resorts International	Goldman Sachs	2,729	481	New Relic Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,6
(3,400) (1,090)	MGM Resorts International	Morgan Stanley	894	1,132	New York Community	Bank of America	1,0
(240)	MGP Ingredients Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,450	1,102	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5
(11,638)	Micron Technology Inc	Bank of America	1,430	507	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(9
(11,000)	Milorott roomlology mo	Merrill Lynch	58,684	152	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Bank of America	(0
(8,861)	Micron Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	45,621	102	THE TENE TIMES COTTING TO	Merrill Lynch	(2
(35,039)	Micron Technology Inc	Morgan Stanley	62,596	2,134	New York Times Co/The 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(5,7
(1,987)	Microsoft Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,385	(623)	NewMarket Corp	Goldman Sachs	13,1
(704)	MicroStrategy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,985	514	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Bank of America	10,1
39	MKS Instruments Inc	Bank of America	2,000	011	Howmon Coldoorp Corp	Merrill Lynch	9
		Merrill Lynch	(398)	3,798	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,6
151	MKS Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,540)	(9,213)	News Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,1
(157)	Moelis & Co 'A'	Bank of America	(1,010)	(1,364)	NextEra Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,7
( )		Merrill Lynch	106	(1,589)	NextEra Energy Inc	Bank of America	(-,-
(6,119)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,101)	(1,000)	g,	Merrill Lynch	(4,9
(732)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Bank of America	(.,)	(1,017)	NextEra Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,8
, ,		Merrill Lynch	187	` 95 <sup>°</sup>	NIKE Inc 'B'	Bank of America	
(4,967)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	21,443			Merrill Lynch	(1
(46)	Molina Healthcare Inc	Bank of America	, -	2,200	NIKE Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(13,5
. ,		Merrill Lynch	(253)	(211)	NiSource Inc	Bank of America	•
(33)	Molina Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(184)	• • •		Merrill Lynch	
(686)	Molina Healthcare Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,586)	(11,056)	NiSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,3
(8,359)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(10,108)	NiSource Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,9
		Merrill Lynch	11,889	(1,401)	NMI Holdings Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3
(10,091)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	14,430	613	Noble Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,6
(7,721)	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	9,286	(1,008)	Nordson Corp	Goldman Sachs	12,3
(57)	Monster Beverage Corp	Bank of America		2,621	Nordstrom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,7
*		Merrill Lynch	61	(751)	Northwest Natural Holding Co	Goldman Sachs	1,2
(346)	Monster Beverage Corp	Goldman Sachs	566	244	Norwegian Cruise Line	Bank of America	
3,488	Morgan Stanley	Goldman Sachs	(4,171)		Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(5
(1,020)	Mosaic Co/The	Bank of America		331	Norwegian Cruise Line		
		Merrill Lynch	1,740		Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(7
(991)	Mosaic Co/The	Goldman Sachs	1,624	(154)	NRG Energy Inc	Bank of America	
(279)	Motorola Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	150			Merrill Lynch	4
997	MSA Safety Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,208)	(4,012)	NRG Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,3
193	MSCI Inc	Goldman Sachs	(462)	540	Nu Skin Enterprises Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,3
1,984	MSG Networks Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,500)	408	Nutanix Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,6
723	Mylan NV	Goldman Sachs	(2,314)	(1,434)	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,7
(306)	MyoKardia Inc	Goldman Sachs	367	1,994	Oceaneering International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,6
100	National Beverage Corp	Bank of America		(5,372)	Office Depot Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,2
	N. 6. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	Merrill Lynch	(692)	(155)	Office Properties Income	- ·	
205	National Beverage Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,419)		Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	5
(463)	National Fuel Gas Co	Bank of America		(318)	OGE Energy Corp	Bank of America	
(0.6==:	N 15 16 5	Merrill Lynch	1,493		0055	Merrill Lynch	5
(2,958)	National Fuel Gas Co	Goldman Sachs	10,419	, ,	OGE Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	5
3,939	National Instruments Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,392)	(3,610)	Old National Bancorp/IN	Goldman Sachs	2,4
8,846	National Instruments Corp	Morgan Stanley	(12,561)	(3,898)	Omega Healthcare Investors	0.14. 2 :	_
153	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	8,4

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,708	OneMain Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(F. 22C)	114	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust	Bank of America	(24.4)
1 174	OneMain Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,226) (2,416)	685	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(314)
1,174 1,570	OneMain Holdings Inc OneMain Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(2,416)	000	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(948)
(526)	ONEOK Inc	Bank of America	(2,000)	(306)	Pegasystems Inc	Bank of America	(0.10)
( /		Merrill Lynch	1,736	( , ,	3.1,111	Merrill Lynch	(321)
(2,946)	ONEOK Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,108	(94)	Pegasystems Inc	Morgan Stanley	50
(51)	Ormat Technologies Inc	Bank of America	20	(2,170)	0 ,	Goldman Sachs	(2,371)
(4,236)	Ormat Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch	28 11,427	263	Penn National Gaming Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(242)
90	OSI Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(146)	1,054	Penn National Gaming Inc	Goldman Sachs	(970)
1,072	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(140)	2,030	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	(1,441)
.,		Merrill Lynch	(858)	(168)	Pentair Plc	Bank of America	(1,111)
3,744	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(2,995)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	301
5,620	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(3,203)	(22,067)	Pentair Plc	Goldman Sachs	36,516
(1,436)	Owens Corning	Goldman Sachs	975	(10,145)	Pentair Plc	Morgan Stanley	14,000
892	PACCAR Inc	Bank of America	(4.000)	1,479	Penumbra Inc	Bank of America	44.004
2.614	PACCAR Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,692)	1 056	Donumbro Inc	Merrill Lynch	14,361 18,022
2,614 77	PACCAR Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(5,466) (39)	1,856 739	Penumbra Inc Penumbra Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	5,498
(4,198)	Pacific Premier Bancorp Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,129	(12,206)	People's United Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	8,788
(210)	Pacific Premier Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	0,120	2,422	Performance Food Group Co	Bank of America	0,700
( - /		Merrill Lynch	307	,		Merrill Lynch	(339)
558	Packaging Corp of America	Goldman Sachs	(4,648)	4,651	Performance Food Group Co	Goldman Sachs	(651)
240	PacWest Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(382)	1,523	Performance Food Group Co	Morgan Stanley	(1,782)
17,528	PacWest Bancorp	Morgan Stanley	(25,240)	423	Perrigo Co Plc	Bank of America	/a a=a
(1,017)	Pagerduty Inc	Bank of America	0.500	4 400	Davis O. Dis	Merrill Lynch	(3,650)
1,468	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Merrill Lynch	3,530	1,122	Perrigo Co Plc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(9,740)
1,400	Faio Aito Networks IIIC	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(25,222)	(2,179)	Perspecta Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,896
1,480	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,728)	(194)	Perspecta Inc	Goldman Sachs	169
1,237	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Morgan Stanley	(31,273)	175	Perspecta Inc	Goldman Sachs	(59)
(80)	Papa John's International Inc	Bank of America		(1,176)	Pfizer Inc	Goldman Sachs	79
		Merrill Lynch	242	3,089	Philip Morris International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(20,547)
4,322	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,049)	199	Philip Morris International Inc	Bank of America	(== A)
7,647	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc	Bank of America	(04.470)	4.007	Dhilia Mania latamatianal las	Merrill Lynch	(574)
14,729	(Reit) Park Hotels & Resorts Inc	Merrill Lynch	(24,470)	1,607 122	Philip Morris International Inc Phillips 66	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(6,210)
14,723	(Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(46,306)	122	Timps oo	Merrill Lynch	(168)
21,987	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc	Joinnan Jaone	(10,000)	2,647	Phillips 66	Goldman Sachs	(16,081)
	(Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(48,811)	4,159	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,081)
3,945	Patterson Cos Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,195)	442	Piedmont Office Realty Trust		
10	Patterson Cos Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(318)
(0.040)	Della della UTI Ferra della	Merrill Lynch	(8)	4,379	Pinnacle Financial	Bank of America	(40,000)
,	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	6,713	4,485	Partners Inc	Merrill Lynch	(10,823)
(1,290)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,605	4,465	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,074)
(240)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	295	6,749	Pinnacle Financial	Columna Caorio	(11,011)
1,471	Paychex Inc	Bank of America			Partners Inc	Morgan Stanley	(18,987)
	,	Merrill Lynch	(282)	(292)	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Bank of America	, , ,
4,088	Paychex Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,449			Merrill Lynch	634
195	Paychex Inc	Morgan Stanley	(170)	(399)		Goldman Sachs	979
925	Paycom Software Inc	Bank of America	4.704	(460)		Goldman Sachs	3,281
1 260	Paycom Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	4,721 5.461	(1,761)	•	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,078
1,360 378	Paycom Software Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	5,461 (832)	(1,345)	Filliey Bowes IIIC	Merrill Lynch	1,587
954	Paylocity Holding Corp	Bank of America	(002)	(1,145)	Pivotal Software Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	450
	r ayroony rronamig corp	Merrill Lynch	4,198	(1,040)		Bank of America	
1,789	Paylocity Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,698			Merrill Lynch	(559)
3,037	Paylocity Holding Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,794)	(2,385)	Pivotal Software Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,240)
178	PayPal Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(302)	128	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(644)	PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,087	1.000	Dianot Eitrasa Ina (A)	Merrill Lynch	(104)
(946)	PDC Energy Inc	Bank of America	2 270	1,698 434	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(4,091)
(2,415)	PDC Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	2,278 12,382	317	Planet Fitness Inc 'A' Plantronics Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(353) (1,664)
(1,643)	PDC Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	7,870	(18)		Bank of America	(1,004)
,	Peabody Energy Corp	Bank of America	7,070	(13)		Merrill Lynch	37
()		Merrill Lynch	2,505	(324)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	661
(243)	, , ,	Goldman Sachs	1,210	240	PNM Resources Inc	Bank of America	
	Peabody Energy Corp	Morgan Stanley	1,023	1		Merrill Lynch	(49)

Jalelie :	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11-1-1-	Decement -	Country	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(122)	Polaris Industries Inc	Bank of America		1,496	Regions Financial Corp	Bank of America	
(4.004)	Bulled to Late (Cont.)	Merrill Lynch	1,180	005	Desires Figure 11 Occur	Merrill Lynch	(31
(1,864) (1,267)	Polaris Industries Inc Polaris Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,025 13,050	305	Regions Financial Corp Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(8)
984	PolyOne Corp	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,191)	"	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Merrill Lynch	(5
249	PolyOne Corp	Bank of America	(1,101)	(599)	RenaissanceRe Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(3,41
	,	Merrill Lynch	(301)	(233)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
(206)	Pool Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,102			Merrill Lynch	75
5,646	Portland General Electric Co	Goldman Sachs	(4,235)	(1,727)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,68
(37)	Post Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	155	(197)	ResMed Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2
(524)	Post Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	968	(903)	ResMed Inc	Goldman Sachs	44
(270)	Post Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	624	(7,102)		Columna Caorio	
(550)		Goldman Sachs	2,145	,	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,25
436	PPL Corp	Bank of America		833	Rexford Industrial Realty	Bank of America	
-0-	DDI O	Merrill Lynch	(159)	5.070	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1
565	PPL Corp	Goldman Sachs	(310)	5,373	Rexford Industrial Realty	O-1d Ob-	(4.00
350	PRA Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(424)	1,302	Inc (Reit) Rexnord Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,89
1,036	PRA Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,254)	1,302	Rexhold Colp	Merrill Lynch	(1,19
283	Prestige Consumer	Columna Cacina	(1,204)	1,899	Rexnord Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,00
_00	Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(519)	(106)	RH	Bank of America	(=,0
(472)	PriceSmart Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,556	' '		Merrill Lynch	1,50
(163)	PriceSmart Inc	Bank of America		5,854	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	2,04
		Merrill Lynch	883	2,127	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(6,5
(1,544)	Principal Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,984	33,480	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	/F0 0:
(91)	ProAssurance Corp	Bank of America	66	25 621	PL LL odging Trust (Poit)	Merrill Lynch	(58,9)
(509)	ProAssurance Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	389	35,621 20,339	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit) RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(62,6) (25,6)
376	Prologis Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(124)	(1,203)	Rogers Corp	Bank of America	(20,0
156	Proofpoint Inc	Bank of America	(.=.)	(:,200)	riogolo colp	Merrill Lynch	52,48
	·	Merrill Lynch	(656)	(798)	Rogers Corp	Morgan Stanley	(2,4
389	Proofpoint Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,070)	(1,619)	Rogers Corp	Goldman Sachs	72,2
(428)	ProPetro Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,370	(1,435)	Roku Inc	Bank of America	
(42)	Proto Labs Inc	Bank of America	400	(450)	Dalustaa	Merrill Lynch	(12,5
(066)	Proto Labs Inc	Merrill Lynch	129 9,212	(459)	Roku Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(4,0
, ,	Proto Labs Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	1,775	46	Roper Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1
, ,	PTC Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(99)	64	Roper Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5:
147	Public Service Enterprise	00.0	(00)	(828)	Ross Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,5
	Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(8)	(2,025)	Royal Gold Inc	Bank of America	,
4,330	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(20,481)			Merrill Lynch	(4,3
4,826	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	2,365	(2,788)	Royal Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,8
31	PVH Corp	Goldman Sachs	(689)	(1,256)	RPC Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,0
48	PVH Corp	Bank of America	(600)	1,667	Ryder System Inc	Bank of America	(0.0
(870)	QEP Resources Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(699) 800	2,524	Ryder System Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(9,0° (17,2)
3,245	QTS Realty Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,103	9,019	Ryder System Inc	Morgan Stanley	(47,9
215	Qualcomm Inc	Bank of America	.,	4,907	Ryman Hospitality	Bank of America	(,=
		Merrill Lynch	(1,414)	,	Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(32,4
216	Qualcomm Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,270)	7,614	Ryman Hospitality		
(245)	Quanta Services Inc	Bank of America			Properties Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(51,2
(4.40)	Overta Cardena Inc	Merrill Lynch	218	4,331	Ryman Hospitality	Mannan Otania.	(40.0)
(143) 3,452	Quanta Services Inc Qurate Retail Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	127	(9.500)	Properties Inc (Reit) Sabra Health Care Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(19,3
(691)	Radian Group Inc	Bank of America	(828)	(6,509)	Sabra Health Care Inc (INell)	Merrill Lynch	6,0
(00.)	radian Group inc	Merrill Lynch	366	(16,595)	Sabra Health Care Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	12,9
(740)	Radian Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	392	(22,162)	Sabra Health Care Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	10,6
(2,413)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(17,292)	Sabre Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,3
		Merrill Lynch	7,456	(17,840)	Sabre Corp	Morgan Stanley	(6,2
(3,299)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	10,194	(21,408)	Sabre Corp	Bank of America	. <del>.</del> -
(5,252)	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	8,666	(00)	Sago Thoronouties In-	Merrill Lynch	(2,6
(399) (232)	Realty Income Corp (Reit) Reata Pharmaceuticals Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(28) 473	(60)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	/1
(1,300)	Redfin Corp	Goldman Sachs	473 1,764	(228)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1
1,771	Regal Beloit Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,995)	47	Saia Inc	Bank of America	
95	Regal Beloit Corp	Bank of America	(0,000)	''		Merrill Lynch	(3
	- 1	Merrill Lynch	(375)	379	Saia Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,6
51	Regeneron	•	. ,		SailPoint Technologies		. , -
		Goldman Sachs	(295)	1	Holding Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,9

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(138)	SailPoint Technologies	Bank of America		(888)	Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
4.570	Holding Inc	Merrill Lynch	197	(4.400)	Charles II C A Jac (A)	Merrill Lynch	546
4,570	salesforce.com Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11,770)	(1,492) (160)	Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	777
2,492	salesforce.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,004)	(100)	or cross really corp (really	Merrill Lynch	210
7,565	salesforce.com Inc	Morgan Stanley	(38,117)	(4,206)	SLM Corp	Bank of America	
1,565	Sanmina Corp	Bank of America	(7.07.1)	(4.44)	0 1 (4)	Merrill Lynch	1,809
2,058	Sanmina Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(7,074) (9,302)	(441)	Snap Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(518)
(48)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	(3,302)	(1,425)	Snap Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,674)
( - /		Merrill Lynch	193	612	Snap-on Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,859)
(153)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Goldman Sachs	881	270	SolarWinds Corp	Bank of America	
417	SBA Communications	0.11	0.540	000	Out Minds Out	Merrill Lynch	(446)
5,261	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	3,510	930 482	SolarWinds Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(1,535)
5,201	Schlumberger Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(23,241)	(274)	South Jersey Industries Inc Southern Co/The	Bank of America	(405)
4,190	Schlumberger Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(17,577)	(=)		Merrill Lynch	(24)
894	Schlumberger Ltd	Morgan Stanley	(3,254)	(2,383)	Southern Co/The	Goldman Sachs	2,363
325	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Bank of America		229	Southwest Airlines Co	Goldman Sachs	(737)
457	Oak a Marka a Las (D)	Merrill Lynch	(787)	224	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Morgan Stanley	(401)
457 91	Schneider National Inc 'B' Science Applications	Goldman Sachs	(1,106)	1,447	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,370)
31	International Corp	Goldman Sachs	(203)	1,789	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,040)
148	Science Applications	Bank of America	(200)	112	Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,095)
	International Corp	Merrill Lynch	(48)	(646)		Goldman Sachs	1,912
55	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Bank of America		(6,965)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings		
704	Saatta Miraala Cra Ca/Tha	Merrill Lynch	72	(2.205)	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	17,446
721 (150)	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The Seagate Technology Plc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	227	(3,285)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,021
(100)	ocagate rearmology rie	Merrill Lynch	142	(3.287)	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	Wichin Lynch	0,021
(6,870)	Seagate Technology Plc	Goldman Sachs	18,952	(-, - ,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	5,527
(398)	Seagate Technology Plc	Morgan Stanley	804	1,065	Spirit Airlines Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,024)
182	Sempra Energy	Bank of America	047	(516)	Spirit Realty Capital Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	200
1,026	Sempra Energy	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	217 1,221	(1,701)	Spirit Realty Capital Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	382 1,447
91	Semtech Corp	Goldman Sachs	(498)	944	Splunk Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,101)
97	Semtech Corp	Bank of America	(100)	598	Splunk Inc	Bank of America	(, ,
	·	Merrill Lynch	(405)		·	Merrill Lynch	(12,499)
(209)	Sensient Technologies Corp	Bank of America	0.1.1	968	Splunk Inc	Morgan Stanley	(12,653)
(990)	Sensient Technologies Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	644 3,049	(133)	Spotify Technology SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,283
2,619	Service Corp International/US	Goldman Sachs	3,352	(214)	Spotify Technology SA	Goldman Sachs	2,223
	ServiceMaster Global	Columna Caono	0,002	19,330	Sprint Corp	Goldman Sachs	17,397
, ,	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	84	3,324	Sprint Corp	Bank of America	,
303	ServiceNow Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	2,992
017	Candaa Naw Ina	Merrill Lynch	(2,441)	(402)	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Goldman Sachs	623
817 (605)	ServiceNow Inc Shutterstock Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(4,639) 1,833	59 22	SPS Commerce Inc SPS Commerce Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(57)
(409)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Goldman Sachs	1,051		or o commerce me	Merrill Lynch	(21)
(6,097)	Silgan Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,682	275	SPX Corp	Goldman Sachs	(334)
(93)	Silicon Laboratories Inc	Bank of America		5,400	Square Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(272)	Ciliaan Laboratoriaa Ina	Merrill Lynch	535	2.504	Causes Inc (A)	Merrill Lynch	(19,062)
(272) (1,532)	Silicon Laboratories Inc Simmons First National	Goldman Sachs	1,564	2,504 2,172	Square Inc 'A' Square Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(8,839) (10,339)
(1,002)	Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,609	1 '	SRC Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,354
601	Simon Property Group		,,	(391)		Bank of America	_,
	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(6,041)			Merrill Lynch	207
53	Simpson Manufacturing	0.11	(057)	(1,079)	SS&C Technologies	0.11	0.005
2,249	Co Inc Sinclair Broadcast Group	Goldman Sachs	(257)	(172)	Holdings Inc STAAR Surgical Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,805
۷,۷49	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(6,545)	(1/2)	OTAAN Surgical CO	Merrill Lynch	292
3,816	Sinclair Broadcast Group		(5,515)	(286)	STAAR Surgical Co	Goldman Sachs	486
-, =	Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(1,107)	241	Stamps.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,502)
100,698	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Bank of America	/aa = = ··	118	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Bank of America	= .
11 110	Sirius VM Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(33,361)	224	Stanlov Block & Decker In-	Merrill Lynch	(196)
44,419 63,677	Sirius XM Holdings Inc Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(14,355) (18,466)	(1.859)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc Starwood Property Trust	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,935)
(632)	SiteOne Landscape Supply Inc	Goldman Sachs	995	(1,009)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	936
143	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Morgan Stanley	(218)	(9,465)	Starwood Property Trust	<b>,</b>	
					Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	4,702

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
rioiding	2000 i puon	ocumorpuity	332	riolanig	2000 I puon	oounto purty	302
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,613	Steel Dynamics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,870)	375	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Bank of America	100
(6,342)	Stericycle Inc	Bank of America	24 125	(600)	Tanahla Haldinga Ina	Merrill Lynch	499
(7,142)	Stericycle Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	24,135 27,379	(609) (230)	Tenable Holdings Inc Tenet Healthcare Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	560
(7,142) $(2,732)$	Stericycle Inc	Morgan Stanley	8,387	(200)	renet realtheare corp	Merrill Lynch	276
(296)	•	Bank of America	2,221	(400)	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Goldman Sachs	833
, ,		Merrill Lynch	223	1,048	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(11,921)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Goldman Sachs	13,857			Merrill Lynch	(2,987)
1,746	Stifel Financial Corp	Bank of America	(F 404)	1,224	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(3,488) 50
89	Stifel Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch Morgan Stanley	(5,421) (308)	(442) (1,197)	Teradata Corp Teradyne Inc	Bank of America	50
(347)	Stitch Fix Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(000)	(1,107)	reradyrie irie	Merrill Lynch	4,574
(,		Merrill Lynch	507	(3,938)	Teradyne Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,658
(161)	Stitch Fix Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	235	(894)	Teradyne Inc	Morgan Stanley	1,037
	Strategic Education Inc	Goldman Sachs	(850)	(2,185)	Terex Corp	Bank of America	
, ,	Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	372	(550)	T 0	Merrill Lynch	4,181
		Goldman Sachs	2,806	(558)	Terex Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,145
(1,934)	Sunrun Inc Sunstone Hotel Investors	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,122)	(1,055)	Terex Corp Tesla Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	1,635
002	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,059)	('')	resia iric	Merrill Lynch	516
2,726	Sunstone Hotel Investors	Wichin Lyrich	(1,000)	(97)	Tesla Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,158
-,	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(3,598)	2,063	Tetra Tech Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,217)
12,565	Sunstone Hotel Investors		,	(1,079)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,660
	Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(11,811)	(604)	Texas Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,189
34	Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		444	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Goldman Sachs	(741)
		Merrill Lynch	(115)	1,287	Thor Industries Inc	Bank of America	
662	Supernus Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,244)	000	The state of the last	Merrill Lynch	(7,147)
(108) (8,933)	SVB Financial Group Symantec Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,604	382 1,656	Thor Industries Inc Thor Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(1,383) (8,635)
(6,933)	Symantec Corp	Merrill Lynch	11,095	1,239	Toll Brothers Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,361)
(8,777)	Symantec Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,401	(1,157)	Toro Co/The	Goldman Sachs	8,006
(14,378)	Symantec Corp	Morgan Stanley	21,180	(113)	Total System Services Inc	Bank of America	0,000
` 96 <sup>°</sup>	Syneos Health Inc	Bank of America		, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(598)
		Merrill Lynch	(277)	(484)	Total System Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,107)
114	Syneos Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(120)	(71)	Trade Desk Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America	0.4
144	SYNNEX Corp	Bank of America	(220)	(407)	Too do Dool, loo/Tho (A)	Merrill Lynch	91
1,177	SYNNEX Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(336) (5,963)	(167) (690)	Trade Desk Inc/The 'A' Tradeweb Markets Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	182
(274)	•	Goldman Sachs	1,550	(030)	Tradeweb Markets Inc A	Merrill Lynch	(5)
498	Synovus Financial Corp	Bank of America	.,555	(126)	Tradeweb Markets Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(31)
		Merrill Lynch	(899)	`152 <sup>´</sup>	Travelers Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(167)
2,421	Synovus Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,818)	(181)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Bank of America	
(45)	Sysco Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	933
(004)	0	Merrill Lynch	140		TreeHouse Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	13,655
, ,	Sysco Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,535	. ,	TreeHouse Foods Inc Trimble Inc	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	444
(201)	T-Mobile US Inc	Merrill Lynch	131	(2,110)	Timble inc	Merrill Lynch	863
(2,987)	T-Mobile US Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,950	(9.850)	Trimble Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,623
(13,374)	T-Mobile US Inc	Morgan Stanley	29,690	(4,314)	Trimble Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,892
(153)	Take-Two Interactive	Bank of America		4,455	TriNet Group Inc	Bank of America	
	Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	(413)			Merrill Lynch	5,485
(889)	Take-Two Interactive		// />	3,998	TriNet Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,263
4.050	Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,468)	1,673	TriNet Group Inc	Morgan Stanley	687
1,253	Talos Energy Inc Tandem Diabetes Care Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,488)	(5,121)	Trinity Industries Inc	Bank of America	0.115
(529)	Tariderii Diabetes Care inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	630	(13,479)	Trinity Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	9,115 23,993
(525)	Tandem Diabetes Care Inc	Goldman Sachs	625	(16,158)	Trinity Industries Inc	Morgan Stanley	25,045
1,141	Target Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,790	(202)	TripAdvisor Inc	Bank of America	
2,081	Taylor Morrison Home Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,915)	` ′	•	Merrill Lynch	657
(3,692)	TE Connectivity Ltd	Goldman Sachs	16,998	(1,103)	TripAdvisor Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,808
(1,810)	TE Connectivity Ltd	Morgan Stanley	5,940	(96)	TripAdvisor Inc	Morgan Stanley	404
38	Tech Data Corp	Bank of America	(70)	(139)	Triton International	Bank of America	404
227	Tolodyno Toohrolosiaa In-	Merrill Lynch	(78)	(4.604)	Ltd/Bermuda	Merrill Lynch	131
227	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,240)	(1,001)	Triton International Ltd/Bermuda	Goldman Sachs	1,280
450	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,670)	(5 193)	Tronox Holdings Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	6,543
313	Telephone & Data Systems Inc		(393)	979	TTM Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(2,252)
(1,759)	Tellurian Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,760	62	Twilio Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(=,=3 <b>=</b> )
423	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Goldman Sachs	611			Merrill Lynch	(349)
				414	Twilio Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,796)

Halding	Decorinties		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Ualdina.	Description	Countomosts	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
, ,	Twitter Inc	Goldman Sachs	738	691	VF Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,322)
(91)	Twitter Inc	Bank of America	447	53	ViaSat Inc	Bank of America	(44)
(374)	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	117 2,614	112	ViaSat Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(41) (92)
(322)	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Bank of America	2,014	(624)		Goldman Sachs	817
, ,	·	Merrill Lynch	1,852	(905)	Viavi Solutions Inc	Bank of America	
806	UBS Group AG	Goldman Sachs	(266)	(0.400)	V(015	Merrill Lynch	1,186
406	UGI Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,242)	(9,466)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,704
4,716	UGI Corp	Goldman Sachs	(14,396)	(578)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Bank of America	1,704
232	UGI Corp	Morgan Stanley	(638)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	327
71	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Bank of America	(0.400)	(1,266)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	929
211	Fragrance Inc Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Merrill Lynch	(2,188)	8,080 (467)	Vishay Intertechnology Inc Vistra Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(14,706)
211	Fragrance Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,073)	(407)	Visita Ellergy Corp	Merrill Lynch	697
4,871	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Bank of America	(-,,	(5,013)	Vistra Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,266
		Merrill Lynch	(2,387)	72	VMware Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
16,054 4,714	Umpqua Holdings Corp Umpqua Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs Morgan Stanley	(7,960) (3,394)	234	VMware Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(1,497) (4,287)
(2,260)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Goldman Sachs	2,034	686	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(761)
(415)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Bank of America	,	179	Vulcan Materials Co	Bank of America	, ,
457		Merrill Lynch	449	0.50		Merrill Lynch	(549)
157	United Continental Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(299)	856 310	Vulcan Materials Co Wabash National Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(4,632)
46	United Continental	Werrin Lyrich	(299)	310	Wabasii Walionai Corp	Merrill Lynch	(229)
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(71)	2,158	Wabash National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(1,597)
	United States Steel Corp	Goldman Sachs	25,016	1,040	Wabtec Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,084)
(1,670)	United States Steel Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5,294	(1,323)	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc Walt Disney Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	4,273
(13,653)	United States Steel Corp	Morgan Stanley	32,221	(110)	Walt Disfley Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(44)
87	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Bank of America	- ,	(692)	Walt Disney Co/The	Goldman Sachs	1,663 <sup>°</sup>
40		Merrill Lynch	(45)	(218)		Goldman Sachs	519
43 (3.610)	UnitedHealth Group Inc Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(158) 2,347	585	Washington Real Estate Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(740)
(5,112)	Univar Inc	Bank of America	2,047	1,340	Waste Connections Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,032)
		Merrill Lynch	8,772	(402)	Waters Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,303
	Univer Inc	Morgan Stanley	3,928	(32)	Waters Corp	Bank of America	183
(2,497) (91)	Univar Inc Universal Display Corp	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	2,969 1,824	3,809	Watts Water Technologies	Merrill Lynch	103
1,549	Universal Forest Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,181)	,,,,,	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(12,189)
313	Universal Forest Products Inc	Bank of America		79	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(93)
(66)	Universal Health Services	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(1,249)	4,398 1,236	Webster Financial Corp Webster Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(16,149)
(00)	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch	57	1,230	Webster Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	(3,954)
(101)	Universal Health Services	, ,		625	Webster Financial Corp	Morgan Stanley	(576)
40.000	Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	400	(1,838)	Weight Watchers		0.004
10,608 5,765	Unum Group Unum Group	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	(28,111) (16,719)	3,427	International Inc Wells Fargo & Co	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	8,381 (4,249)
(1,108)	Upwork Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,466	(339)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(4,243)
(150)	US Bancorp	Bank of America	,	` '	, ,	Merrill Lynch	(94)
(4.700)	UC Damasan	Merrill Lynch	125	(432)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(470)
(4,736) 235	US Bancorp USANA Health Sciences Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	4,053 (1,913)	(1,274) 4,328	Welltower Inc (Reit) Werner Enterprises Inc	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	960 (23,112)
(7,964)	Valley National Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	2,628	113	Werner Enterprises Inc	Bank of America	(20,112)
(116)	Valmont Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	878		•	Merrill Lynch	(603)
70	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Bank of America	(070)	346	WESCO International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,747)
55	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(270) (212)	192 782	Western Alliance Bancorp Western Alliance Bancorp	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	(320)
(9)	Varonis Systems Inc	Bank of America	(2:2)			Merrill Lynch	(1,860)
	•	Merrill Lynch	80	3,925	Western Alliance Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(10,809)
(468)	Varonis Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,142	(2,036)	Western Digital Corp	Bank of America	44.000
(3,568) 1,025	Vector Group Ltd Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,426	(1,779)	Western Digital Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	14,023 12,738
1,020		Merrill Lynch	10,556	(4,718)		Morgan Stanley	18,211
2,491	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	24,516	(19)	Western Union Co/The	Bank of America	_
544 1 120	Veeva Systems Inc 'A' Venator Materials Plc	Morgan Stanley	4,205	(12 040)	Western Union Co/The	Merrill Lynch	3 3,076
1,120 (17,761)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(829) (355)	(12,848) 6,896	Western Union Co/The Westrock Co	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	3,076
121	Verisk Analytics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(92)	,		Merrill Lynch	(32,628)
5,269	Vertex Pharmacuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,861)	22,305	Westrock Co	Goldman Sachs	(105,936)
(291)	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	367	23,186	Westrock Co	Morgan Stanley	(59,124)

#### Contracts for difference as at 31 May 2019

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued	1	
(2,425)	WEX Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,561	908	WW Grainger Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,325)
(3,005)	WEX Inc	Bank of America		96	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Goldman Sachs	(303)
		Merrill Lynch	28,065	(95)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Goldman Sachs	843
(767)		Morgan Stanley	9,871	(6,886)	Xerox Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,691
1,122	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Bank of America		(5,886)	Xerox Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(460)			Merrill Lynch	7,107
2,386	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(1,037)	(8,682)	Xerox Corp	Morgan Stanley	9,203
135	Whirlpool Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,149)	1,565	Xilinx Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,421)
(81)	Willis Towers Watson Plc	Goldman Sachs	(89)	(82)	Xylem Inc/NY	Bank of America	
217	Wintrust Financial Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	26
		Merrill Lynch	(548)	(169)	Xylem Inc/NY	Goldman Sachs	313
406	Wintrust Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(782)	2,105	Yelp Inc	Morgan Stanley	(2,863)
104	Wix.com Ltd	Bank of America		141	Yelp Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	341			Merrill Lynch	(139)
50	Wix.com Ltd	Goldman Sachs	174	772	Yelp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,378)
493	Wolverine World Wide Inc	Goldman Sachs	(764)	(1,422)	Yeti Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
1,103	Workday Inc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	2,469
		Merrill Lynch	1,257	(2,718)	Zayo Group Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	843
2,753	Workday Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,138	3,382	Zendesk Inc	Bank of America	
2,085	Workday Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	(9,034)			Merrill Lynch	(8,590)
116	Workiva Inc	Goldman Sachs	294	3,967	Zendesk Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,159)
(293)	World Fuel Services Corp	Goldman Sachs	267	5,385	Zendesk Inc	Morgan Stanley	(26,279)
(357)	World Wrestling			1,762	Zions Bancorp NA	Bank of America	
	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	3,506			Merrill Lynch	(2,482)
(295)	World Wrestling	Bank of America		2,558	Zions Bancorp NA	Morgan Stanley	(4,059)
	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	2,897	601	Zions Bancorp NA	Goldman Sachs	(1,004)
(1,496)	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Morgan Stanley	(234)	(749)	Zogenix Inc	Goldman Sachs	434
(76)	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(3,292)	Zoom Video Communications	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(14)		Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	466
(3,763)	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(5,706)	(184)	Zoom Video Communications		
(12,894)	WPX Energy Inc	Bank of America			Inc 'A'	Morgan Stanley	477
•		Merrill Lynch	26,820	(521)	Zscaler Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,579
(24,076)	WPX Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	50,078	1,066	Zynga Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(23,019)	WPX Energy Inc	Morgan Stanley	26,702		-	Merrill Lynch	53
1,407	WR Grace & Co	Goldman Sachs	(4,179)	4,702	Zynga Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	235
302	Wright Medical Group NV	Bank of America	, , ,				(247,515)
	· ·	Merrill Lynch	(565)				
5,808	WSFS Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(12,342)	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 267	7,320,758)	199,927
100	WW Grainger Inc	Bank of America					
	-	Merrill Lynch	(39)				

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
40	EUR	Amsterdam Index	June 2019	4,809,312	(89,134)
108	EUR	CAC 40 Index	June 2019	6,214,190	(108,955)
(6)	EUR	DAX Index	June 2019	1,956,726	51,322
3	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	412,980	(5,220)
(65)	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	5,845,884	86,663
10	EUR	FTSE MIB Index	June 2019	1,098,833	(22,719)
14	HKD	Hang Seng Index	June 2019	2,384,656	(44,003)
(100)	SGD	MSCI Singapore Index	June 2019	2,531,466	42,620
72	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index	June 2019	1,139,151	(44,896)
(39)	CAD	S&P/TSX 60 Index	June 2019	5,522,838	77,844
6	AUD	SPI 200 Index	June 2019	664,720	(2,971)
19	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	1,797,921	4,292
(1)	JPY	Topix Index	June 2019	138,413	2,826
Total				34,517,090	(52,331)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Purchases Currency Sales Counterparty AUD 5,500,000 USD 3,817,504 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 AUD 3,683,250 2,564,040 BNP Paribas 19/6/2019 (13,266)3,190,000 USD 19/6/2019 (7,819) AUD 2,217,000 Citibank 528,900 2,971 AUD 768,000 USD Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 AUD 1,470,750 USD 1,019,593 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 (1,050)CAD 8,325,000 USD 6,181,274 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 (25,739)CHF 6,559,000 EUR 5,802,662 19/6/2019 52,028 Goldman Sachs CHF 475,000 EUR 417,378 **UBS** 19/6/2019 6,950 **EUR** 1,425,154 CHF 1,599,000 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 (909)**EUR** 730,465 CHF 820,000 JP Morgan (894) 19/6/2019 Bank of America EUR 669.179 NOK 6.585.000 Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 (3,729)**EUR** 559,928 NOK 5,463,000 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 2.235 983,443 NOK (4,510) EUR 9.669.000 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 JP Morgan 269.099 NOK 2.631.000 **EUR** 19/6/2019 446 **EUR** 1,975,841 SEK 21,232,000 Bank of America 19/6/2019 (23,366)Merrill I vnch FUR 421 417 SFK 4 474 000 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 739 **EUR** 214,925 SEK **BNP** Paribas 19/6/2019 (2,799)2,312,000 FUR 5.565.797 SFK 59.909.000 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 (76.330)FUR 493.402 SEK 5.324.000 HSBC 19/6/2019 (8.146)JP Morgan (4,206) FUR 665.174 SFK 7.113.000 19/6/2019 FUR 1.049.000 USD 1.172.592 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 (588)FUR 2.510.000 USD 2 825 265 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 (20,946)GBP 833,000 USD 1,059,068 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 (9.510)498,000 USD GBP 636 558 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 (9,091)GBP 1,259,000 USD 1,598,883 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 (12,577)GBP 995,000 USD 1,269,155 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 (15,482) 167,000 USD State Street Bank 213,257 & Trust Company 19/6/2019 (2,841)JPY 787,388,000 USD 7,186,407 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 58,958 BNP Paribas NOK 3,704,000 378,042 19/6/2019 270 NOK 19,390,000 EUR 1,970,337 Citibank 11,099 NOK 3,724,000 EUR 379,642 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 NOK 7,183,000 EUR 736,713 State Street Bank (3,490) 19/6/2019 & Trust Company NZD 420,000 USD 276,505 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 (2,702)SEK 17,468,000 EUR 1,624,601 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 20,300 USD 1,058,503 AUD 1,533,000 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 (3,151)USD 768,426 AUD 1,101,000 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 5,947 USD 530,987 AUD JP Morgan 768,000 19/6/2019 (879)USD 3,550,425 CAD 4,763,000 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 28,645 USD 1,321,132 CAD 1,784,000 19/6/2019 2.036 Barclavs Bank USD 2,217,462 CAD 2,983,000 Citibank 19/6/2019 11,821 USD 3.497.387 CAD 4.699.000 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 22.929 USD JP Morgan 675.258 CAD 913.000 19/6/2019 182

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	-					Net unrealised			
					Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)			
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD			
USD	3,299,961	EUR	2,962,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(9,359)			
USD	2,153,886	EUR	1,918,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	10,983			
USD	634,884	EUR	567,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	1,398			
USD	2,946,587	EUR	2,633,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	4,845			
USD	7,239,871	EUR	6,447,700	UBS	19/6/2019	36,122			
USD	404,517	GBP	321,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	66			
USD	6,727,114	GBP	5,232,043	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	134,880			
USD	529,950	JPY	58,286,000	Bank of America					
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(6,384)			
USD	1,158,805	JPY	127,126,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(10,980)			
USD	3,714,695	JPY	407,339,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(33,545)			
USD	1,424,915	JPY	155,784,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(8,574)			
USD	905,754	JPY	99,425,000	State Street Bank	10/6/2010	(0.122)			
HCD	672.045	NZD	1 027 000	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(9,133)			
USD USD	673,945 1,071,042	NZD NZD	1,037,000 1,645,000	Barclays Bank Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(2,089)			
USD	740,685	NZD	1,130,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(1,356) 4,023			
USD	200,962	NZD	307,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	4,023 824			
USD	3,417,762	NZD	5,195,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	31,071			
USD	296,107	NZD	455.000	State Street Bank	13/0/2013	31,071			
OOD	230,107	INZU	+33,000	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(514)			
USD	11,751	SGD	16,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	141			
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	,	002	.0,000		.0.0.20.0	108,149			
						100,140			
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class	3						
EUR	77,736,003	USD	87,533,558	State Street Bank					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(719,702)			
USD	9,601,478	EUR	8,544,489	State Street Bank					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	59,181			
						(660,521)			
GRD U^	dged Sha	re Class							
GDP HE	ugeu Sila	ile Class	•						
GBP	778,345	USD	1,012,968	State Street Bank					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(32,533)			
USD	5,416	GBP	4,150	State Street Bank		,			
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	189			
						(32,344)			
SEK Ha	dged Sha	ra Class							
	•								
SEK	577,409	USD	60,159	State Street Bank					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	487			
USD	2,058	SEK	19,727	State Street Bank	4.4/0/00:5	,,,,			
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(14)			
						473			
Total (Gros	Total (Gross underlying exposure - USD 237,570,237)								

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	84.75
Securities portfolio at market value	84.75
Other Net Assets	15.25
	100.00

### BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets
OMMON ST	OCKS (SHARES)				Netherlands		
	Australia			477	InterXion Holding NV	34,969	0.63
42,721	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)*	209,366	3.76		_	34,969	0.63
6,252		55,740	1.00		New Zealand		
585 43,560	1 \ /	5,426 50,354	0.10 0.91	12,626	Auckland International Airport Ltd	72,121	1.30
11,945		31,420	0.56		_	72,121	1.30
13,557		69,537	1.25		_		
26,804	Transurban Group (Unit)	258,453	4.65	0.754	Norway	101 100	4.00
	_	680,296	12.23	6,751	Entra ASA	101,160	1.82
	Bermuda				_	101,160	1.82
16,000	CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	123,530	2.22		Singapore		
1,600	Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	10,432	0.19	51,800	Ascendas Real Estate Investment		
		133,962	2.41	000 000	Trust (Reit)	109,729	1.97
				269,000	Sabana Shari'ah Compliant Industrial Real Estate		
1,491	Canada Pembina Pipeline Corp	52,466	0.94		Investment Trust (Reit)	81,962	1.48
4,274	RioCan Real Estate Investment	32,400	0.54		` ' _	191,691	3.45
	Trust (Reit)	82,447	1.48		-	<u> </u>	
1,112	TC Energy Corp	53,332	0.96	0.040	Spain	457.404	0.00
	_	188,245	3.38	6,642 12,824	Ferrovial SA Iberdrola SA	157,494 118,713	2.83 2.14
	Denmark			12,024		276,207	4.97
712		56,682	1.02		_	210,201	7.07
	_	56,682	1.02		Supranational		
				453	Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) _	67,861	1.22
1,855	France Vinci SA	182,400	3.28		_	67,861	1.22
1,000	VIIICI SA	182,400	3.28		United Kingdom		
	_	102,400	3.20	68,709	Assura Plc (Reit)	55,209	0.99
	Germany			4,420	Big Yellow Group Plc (Reit)	56,649	1.02
4,102		63,944	1.15	660 33,442	Derwent London Plc (Reit)* Hansteen Holdings Plc (Reit)	26,524 39,409	0.48 0.71
821 2,631	LEG Immobilien AG Vonovia SE	98,024 137,953	1.76 2.48	11,727	National Grid Plc	116,697	2.10
2,001	VOITOVIA SE	299,921	5.39	10,129	Secure Income Plc (Reit)	51,647	0.93
	_	299,921	5.39	7,784	Segro Plc (Reit)	68,012	1.22
	Hong Kong					414,147	7.45
7,000	Link (Reit)	83,722	1.51		United States		
1,000	MTR Corp Ltd	6,114	0.11	385			
	=	89,836	1.62		Inc (Reit)	55,925	1.01
	Italy			29	American Tower Corp (Reit)	6,033	0.11
5,965	Atlantia SpA	148,896	2.68	687 892	AvalonBay Communities Inc (Reit) Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	137,956 115,496	2.48 2.08
	_	148,896	2.68	1,715	CMS Energy Corp	95,714	1.72
	-			707	Crown Castle International	00.440	4.00
<b>54</b>	Japan			1,034	Corp (Reit) CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	92,143 61,223	1.66 1.10
54	Canadian Solar Infrastructure Fund Inc (Unit)	50,027	0.90	581	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)*	68,384	1.23
152	Ichigo Office Investment (Reit)	141,655	2.55	701	EPR Properties (Reit)	53,886	0.97
144	Japan Rental Housing Investments	444045	0.05	74 583	Equinix Inc (Reit) Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	35,863 61,740	0.64 1.11
34	Inc (Reit) Mitsui Fudosan Logistics Park Inc	114,216	2.05	3,849	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	76,788	1.11
54	(Reit)*	107,651	1.94	285	NextEra Energy Inc*	56,430	1.01
700	West Japan Railway Co	54,685	0.98	1,562	Omega Healthcare Investors	FF 400	0.00
	_	468,234	8.42		Inc (Reit)	55,139	0.99

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund continued

	curities and Money Market Instrun xchange Listing or Dealt in on And		
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
3,757	United States continued Plains GP Holdings LP 'A'	84,401	1.52
2,405	PPL Corp	71,934	1.29
1,433		104,351	1.88
304 2,110		49,108 88,662	0.88 1.59
2,377	. , , , ,	68,767	1.24
1,718	Targa Resources Corp	66,143	1.19
600	WEC Energy Group Inc	48,102	0.87
2,839	Williams Cos Inc/The	75,006	1.35
2,438	Xcel Energy Inc	139,819	2.51
		1,769,013	31.81
Total Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	5,175,641	93.08
Market Instruments Official Stock Exch		5,175,641	93.08
Securities portfolio	at market value	5,175,641	93.08
Other Net Assets		384,540	6.92
Total Net Assets (U	JSD)	5,560,181	100.00

### BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund continued

### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
(4.500)	0-11			EUD 20.42	26/6/2019	(4.004)	(0.040)
(1,500)	Call Call	Ferrovial SA Boston Properties Inc	Barclays Bank Credit Suisse	EUR 20.13 USD 135.01	6/6/2019	(1,601) 443	(2,013)
(2) (2)	Call	Pembina Pipeline Corp	Credit Suisse	CAD 47.50	7/6/2019	(3)	(5) (86)
(1)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 28.50	7/6/2019	36	(4)
(1)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 29.01	7/6/2019	57	(4)
(1)	Call	CyrusOne Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 56.62	11/6/2019	(143)	(283)
(1)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 28.00	14/6/2019	` 43	(5)
(2)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 28.50	14/6/2019	134	(3)
(200)	Call	Transcanada Corp	Credit Suisse	CAD 64.41	17/6/2019	(5)	(166)
(1)	Call	AvalonBay Communities	Credit Suisse	USD 200.00	21/6/2019	47	(363)
(4)	Call	CMS Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	USD 55.00	21/6/2019	(164)	(500)
(3)	Call	Crown Castle International	Credit Suisse	USD 130.00	21/6/2019	(330)	(690)
(1)	Call	CyrusOne Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 60.00	21/6/2019	97	(123)
(3) (2)	Call Call	EPR Properties Extra Space Storage Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	USD 80.00 USD 108.01	21/6/2019 21/6/2019	218 111	(112) (123)
(7)	Call	Plains GP Holdings LP	Credit Suisse	USD 26.00	21/6/2019	119	(70)
(8)	Call	PPL Corp	Credit Suisse	USD 32.00	21/6/2019	216	(24)
(5)	Call	Prologis Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 76.52	21/6/2019	728	(97)
(1)	Call	Simon Property Group Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 180.00	21/6/2019	172	(4)
(4)	Call	Spirit Realty Capital Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 41.00	21/6/2019	(140)	(560)
(3)	Call	Targa Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	USD 41.00	21/6/2019	423	(97)
(1)	Call	WEC Energy Group Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 80.00	21/6/2019	(75)	(140)
(1)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 30.00	21/6/2019	34	(6)
(8)	Call	Xcel Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 55.00	21/6/2019	(925)	(2,140)
(1)	Call	Kinder Morgan Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 20.50	28/6/2019	14	(23)
(4)	Call	CMS Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	USD 57.12	9/7/2019	127	(197)
(4) (1)	Call Call	Xcel Energy Inc Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	USD 57.67 USD 28.09	10/7/2019 12/7/2019	123 32	(329) (16)
(1)	Call	AvalonBay Communities	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	USD 203.89	19/7/2019	127	(253)
(1)	Call	Boston Properties Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 135.00	19/7/2019	157	(120)
(12)	Call	Kinder Morgan Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 21.00	19/7/2019	192	(300)
(3)	Call	Pembina Pipeline Corp	Credit Suisse	CAD 49.00	19/7/2019	129	(82)
(14)	Call	RioCan	Credit Suisse	CAD 27.00	19/7/2019	21	(83)
(200)	Call	Transcanada Corp	Credit Suisse	CAD 64.69	19/7/2019	46	(150)
(2)	Call	WEC Energy Group Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 81.05	19/7/2019	64	(300)
(2)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 29.00	19/7/2019	36	(20)
(1)	Call	Williams Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	USD 27.06	26/7/2019	8	(56)
(25)	Call	Japan Rental Housing Investments Inc	Goldman Sachs	JPY 86,717.78	6/6/2019	88	(155)
(1,500) (1,000)	Call Call	Big Yellow Group Plc Link (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	GBP 10.55 HKD 96.08	13/6/2019 13/6/2019	279 68	(45) (73)
(200)	Call	West Japan Railway Co	Goldman Sachs	JPY 8,664.04	18/6/2019	144	(140)
(4,400)	Call	Iberdrola SA	Goldman Sachs	EUR 8.03	26/6/2019	(856)	(1,607)
(1,500)	Call	Link (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	HKD 94.67	26/6/2019	67	(203)
(100)	Call	Unibail Rodamco Westfield	Goldman Sachs	EUR 145.53	9/7/2019	177	(12)
(11,700)	Call	Ascendas Real Estate Investment Trust	Goldman Sachs	SGD 3.01	10/7/2019	105	(65)
(56)	Call	Ichigo Office Reit Investmen	Goldman Sachs	JPY 104,488.87	16/7/2019	(145)	(688)
(25)	Call	Japan Rental Housing Investments Inc	JP Morgan	JPY 87,083.25	18/6/2019	(15)	(251)
(2,000)		Scentre Group	JP Morgan	AUD 3.71	26/6/2019	(84)	(181)
(4,000)	Call	Scentre Group	JP Morgan	AUD 3.79	10/7/2019	(43)	(270)
(500)	Call	Vonovia SE	Morgan Stanley	EUR 43.83	12/6/2019	(1,205)	(1,785)
(24,000)	Call	Assura Plc	Morgan Stanley	GBP 0.60	18/6/2019	(787)	(1,046)
(200) (4,300)	Call Call	Orsted A/S Transurban Group	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	DKK 534.70 AUD 13.74	10/7/2019 10/7/2019	(11) (210)	(353) (616)
(5,500)	Call	CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	UBS	HKD 61.80	6/6/2019	(210) 540	(84)
(2,400)	Call	Entra ASA	UBS	NOK 128.16	6/6/2019	(4)	(541)
(15,000)	Call	National Storage (Reit)	UBS	AUD 1.81	6/6/2019	209	(0+1)
(300)	Call	Vinci SA	UBS	EUR 88.74	6/6/2019	624	(154)
(1,800)	Call	Ferrovial SA	UBS	EUR 22.18	11/6/2019	479	(80)
(6,400)	Call	Ascendas Real Estate Investment Trust	UBS	SGD 2.89	12/6/2019	(3)	(175)
(4,800)	Call	Sydney Airport	UBS	AUD 7.66	12/6/2019	474	(80)
(5,100)	Call	Transurban Group	UBS	AUD 13.72	12/6/2019	(315)	(966)
(750)	Call	Atlantia SpA	UBS	EUR 23.20	13/6/2019	246	(84)
(750)	Call	Atlantia SpA	UBS	EUR 23.22	9/7/2019	(6)	(236)
(4,100)		National Grid Plc	UBS	GBP 8.15	10/7/2019	131	(371)
(300)	Call	Vinci SA	UBS	EUR 92.74	17/7/2019	171	(189)
Total (Gross und	derlying	exposure - USD 568,297)				686	(19,993)

### BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund continued

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	48.48
Utilities	12.66
Industrial	11.97
Consumer, Non-cyclical	11.09
Energy	7.34
Basic Materials	0.91
Technology	0.63
Securities portfolio at market value	93.08
Other Net Assets	6.92
	100.00

### BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund

IIICIAI GLUCK E	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth	her Regulate	d Market	Official Stock Exc	change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe	er Regulated	Market
		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% N
Holding	Description		Assets	Holding	Description		Asse
OMMON / PI	REFERRED STOCKS (SHARES)				Curacao		
				17,784	Schlumberger Ltd	617,105	0.
1,435	Australia Altium Ltd	30,723	0.02			617,105	0.
72,211	Amcor Ltd/Australia	823,744	0.02		_		
3,148	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	63,454	0.03		Denmark		_
160,342		201,445	0.11	3,025	Chr Hansen Holding A/S*	315,395	0
31,830	BHP Group Ltd*	831,956	0.45	29,131 1,018	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B' SimCorp A/S	1,369,780 99,173	0
6,616 20,063	CSL Ltd CSR Ltd*	941,061 55,411	0.51 0.03	783	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	64,112	0
33,989	DuluxGroup Ltd	228,919	0.03		_	1,848,460	0
27,648	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	154,060	0.08		-	1,040,400	
8,908	Independence Group NL	27,501	0.01		Finland		
2,705	Macquarie Group Ltd	225,269	0.12	752	Kesko OYJ 'B'	39,539	0
1,008	Magellan Financial Group Ltd	30,303	0.02 0.03	19,379	Kone OYJ 'B'	1,052,443	0
30,762 10,206	Metcash Ltd Platinum Asset Management Ltd	62,816 32,285	0.03	10,357	Neste OYJ*	347,862	0
41,312		158,709	0.02	14,353	Nordea Bank Abp Sampo OYJ 'A'	102,072 43	0
2,223	REA Group Ltd	136,919	0.07	5,493	Valmet OYJ	125,897	0
5,965	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	146,248	0.08		_	1,667,856	0
		4,150,823	2.23		_	1,007,000	
					France		
4 440	Austria	F4 400	0.00	4,026	AXA SA	98,496	0
1,440 3,428	Erste Group Bank AG Telekom Austria AG	51,129 25,858	0.03 0.01	550	Christian Dior SE	260,339	0
5,649	Vienna Insurance Group AG Wiener	23,030	0.01	3,443	CNP Assurances Danone SA	73,226 5,561	0
-,	Versicherung Gruppe	137,730	0.08	1,361	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	123,240	0
	_	214,717	0.12	710	Hermes International	467,588	Ö
	_	2.1,7.17		2,179	Ipsen SA	257,246	0
	Belgium			1,120	Kering SA	576,573	0
9,628	UCB SA	732,485	0.39	5,268	L'Oreal SA	1,405,501	0
		732,485	0.39	2,364	LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis Vuitton SE	882,763	0
	_			819	Pernod Ricard SA	143,891	0
0.700	Bermuda	470.000	0.00	2,626	Peugeot SA	58,004	0
3,739 67,500	Essent Group Ltd Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	172,629 440,100	0.09 0.24	1,540	Rubis SCA	76,297	0
948	IHS Markit Ltd	54,188	0.24	4,384	Sanofi Sartorius Stedim Biotech	352,950 65,963	0
9,500	Jardine Matheson Holdings Ltd	609,710	0.33	7,591	Schneider Electric SE	594,623	0
1,000	Jardine Strategic Holdings Ltd	37,340	0.02	9,116	Total SA	471,171	0
	_	1,313,967	0.71			5,913,432	3
	Canada				Germany		
6,721	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc 'B'	412,003	0.22	2,324	adidas AG	661,275	0
6,938	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	353,156	0.19	2,354	Allianz SE Reg	520,772	0
24,672 3,823	BCE Inc* CGI Inc	1,110,878 278,686	0.60 0.15	142	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG	9,792	0
1,987	FirstService Corp	178,536	0.13	1,444	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG (Pref) CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA	85,479 40,305	0
4,803	Franco-Nevada Corp	369,259	0.20	15,636	Deutsche Post AG Reg	458,867	0
22,963	Great-West Lifeco Inc*	522,565	0.28	34,054	E.ON SE*	354,798	0
1,897	Magna International Inc	81,867	0.04	796	Jenoptik AG	24,781	0
24,162 14,169	Manulife Financial Corp Quebecor Inc 'B'	405,022 330,086	0.22 0.18	230	Nemetschek SE	34,955	0
10,426	Rogers Communications Inc 'B'*	548,579	0.18	5,022 10,387	SAP SE	618,995 1,170,392	0
1,826	Royal Bank of Canada	137,267	0.07	2,241	Siemens AG Reg Symrise AG*	208,252	0
517	Sun Life Financial Inc	20,057	0.01	148	Volkswagen AG	23,335	Ö
9,945	TFI International Inc	299,453	0.16		_	4,211,998	2
9,869 9,091	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The Wheaton Precious Metals Corp	541,446 198,349	0.29 0.11		_	, ,	
9,091		34,971	0.11		Hong Kong		
V. <u>L</u>		5,822,180	3.13	47,400	AIA Group Ltd*	445,134	0
	_	J,UZZ, 10U	J. 13	89,000	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	341,583	0
	Cayman Islands			103,000 21,500	New World Development Co Ltd Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	151,822 340,213	0
4,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	28,919	0.02	21,500			
6,500	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	61,373	0.03		_	1,278,752	0
1,355	Melco Resorts & Entertainment Ltd ADR	26,409	0.01		Ireland		
12,000	Sands China Ltd	54,319	0.03	2,113	Accenture Plc 'A'	375,670	0
	_	171,020	0.09	218	CRH Plc	6,816	0
	_			3,864	James Hardie Industries Plc - CDI	49,053	U

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

. 0.00 =	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth	ner Regulate	d Market	Official Stock Exc	change Listing or Dealt in on Anoth	er Regulated	I
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	
nolullig	Description	USD	ASSELS	Holding	Description	עפט	
	Ireland continued				Japan continued		
948	Kingspan Group Plc	49,210	0.03	11,300	Nitto Denko Corp	493,314	
16,662	Medtronic Plc	1,537,403	0.82	23,100	NTT DOCOMO Inc	529,811	
1,352	Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	37,233	0.02	20,600	ORIX Corp	290,621	
	_	2,055,385	1.10	3,200	Otsuka Corp	123,965	
	_			7,000	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	193,327	
	Israel			10,200	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd*	325,110	
7,143	Bank Leumi Le-Israel BM	48,168	0.02	30,400	Resona Holdings Inc	128,496	
1,578	Teva Pharmaceutical Industries Ltd	15,029	0.01	2,700	Resorttrust Inc	41,739	
7,141	Teva Pharmaceutical Industries Ltd			200	Ryohin Keikaku Co Ltd	36,156	
	ADR	59,984	0.03	2,300	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	29,214	
626	Wix.com Ltd	85,925	0.05	600	SoftBank Group Corp	56,523	
	_	209,106	0.11	800	Sony Corp	38,653	
		200,100		28,900 3,400	Sumitomo Corp Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	416,614 118,213	
88,212	Hera SpA*	319,508	0.17	2,100	Group Inc Sundrug Co Ltd	52,536	
4,520	Interpump Group SpA	132,245	0.17	25,000	T&D Holdings Inc	260,903	
16,074	Moncler SpA*	585,257	0.32	1,300	Taisei Corp	47,374	
.,		1,037,010	0.56	9,400	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	316,976	
	_	1,037,010	0.00	3,800	Tokyo Electron Ltd	516,539	
	Japan			13,400	Toyota Motor Corp	786,229	
6,300	Advantest Corp*	147,707	0.08	3,500	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	156,817	
2,900	Anritsu Corp	46,323	0.02	2,000	Ulvac Inc	57,258	
1,400	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	26,956	0.01		-	15,483,286	
1,900	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	83,418	0.04		-	-,,	-
62,800	Astellas Pharma Inc	844,125	0.45		Jersey		
2,800	Benesse Holdings Inc	65,056	0.03	6,747	Ferguson Plc*	434,747	
4,000	COMSYS Holdings Corp	95,915	0.05	123,079	Glencore Plc	392,427	
12,100	Credit Saison Co Ltd	130,113	0.07	11,368	WPP PIc	134,250	
29,000	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	419,521	0.23		-	961,424	_
1,100	Daito Trust Construction Co Ltd	142,902	0.08		-	301,424	_
5,100	Daiwa House Industry Co Ltd	152,384	0.08		Luxembourg		
2,000	Denso Corp	77,239	0.04	5,563	Subsea 7 SA	61,865	
700	Dentsu Inc*	22,839	0.01	-,	-	61,865	
1,000	DIC Corp	24,310	0.01		-	01,005	_
7,600 3,000	East Japan Railway Co Fuji Media Holdings Inc	720,151 40,669	0.39 0.02		Netherlands		
600	Hitachi Construction Machinery	40,009	0.02	110		88,842	
000	Co Ltd	13,957	0.01	4,297	BE Semiconductor Industries NV	96,040	
26,800	Honda Motor Co Ltd	652,974	0.35	2,334	Ferrari NV	328,935	
300	Hoshizaki Corp*	22,664	0.01	296	Heineken Holding NV	29,033	
8,500	Inpex Corp	68,653	0.04	33,127	ING Groep NV	356,488	
3,000	Isuzu Motors Ltd	33,087	0.02	4,870	Koninklijke DSM NV	545,049	
10,800	ITOCHU Corp	198,421	0.11	12,800	Randstad NV	657,012	
9,700	Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd	107,159	0.06	14,919	Unilever NV - CVA	896,460	
7,500	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	142,824	0.08	552	Wolters Kluwer NV	38,337	_
6,200	Japan Tobacco Inc*	142,029	0.08		-	3,036,196	
124,800	JXTG Holdings Inc	594,723	0.32		-	. ,	-
3,400	K's Holdings Corp	32,280	0.02		New Zealand		
2,000	Kajima Corp	27,370	0.01	6,941	a2 Milk Co Ltd (traded in Australia)	70,531	
3,600	Kansai Paint Co Ltd*	68,059	0.04	1,772	,	-	
1,100	Kao Corp KDDI Corp	85,731 630,459	0.05 0.34		New Zealand)	18,246	
24,600 300	Keyence Corp*	169,597	0.09	11,549	Fletcher Building Ltd	39,514	
5,200	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	112,550	0.09	121,459	Mercury NZ Ltd	304,746	
27,400	Lintec Corp	540,924	0.29	34,017	Meridian Energy Ltd	93,996	
31,600	Marubeni Corp	198,478	0.11	1,582	Xero Ltd	65,496	_
4,500	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	314,737	0.17			592,529	
4,500	Mitsubishi Corp	117,168	0.06				-
5,800	Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd	106,453	0.06		Norway		
1,400	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical Co Inc	17,435	0.01	14,243	DNB ASA	240,954	
26,500	Mitsubishi Motors Corp*	124,700	0.07	4,923	Salmar ASA	225,459	
2,300	Mitsubishi Tanabe Pharma Corp	27,121	0.01		-	466,413	_
277,500	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	1,278,023	0.69		-	.55,110	-
47,000	Mitsui & Co Ltd	724,622	0.39		Papua New Guinea		
800	Nippon Paint Holdings Co Ltd	31,616	0.02	6,606	Oil Search Ltd	32,237	
9,500	Nippon Telegraph & Telephone Corp	424,861	0.23	-,0	•		_
62,000	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	418,595	0.22			32,237	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anot			Official Stock Exc	· ·		
		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	
olding	Description	USD	Assets	Holding	Description	USD	
	Portugal				United Kingdom continued		
23,264	Galp Energia SGPS SA*	347,074	0.19	58,647	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	1,127,632	
		347,074	0.19	57,914	Hays Plc	107,767	
	_		_	4,551	Imperial Brands Plc	109,856	
	Singapore			18,310	Investec Plc	105,948	
63,800	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	111,544	0.06	9,714	Johnson Matthey Plc*	375,703	
8,400	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	148,018	0.08	404,931	Lloyds Banking Group Plc*	292,783	
40,600	Genting Singapore Ltd	25,624	0.02	4,655	Moneysupermarket.com Group Plc	21,427	
98,100	Hutchison Port Holdings Trust (Unit)	22,073	0.01	31,144 18,289	National Grid Plc Pagegroup Plc	309,918 116,856	
27,600	Mapletree Commercial Trust (Reit)	38,243	0.02	841	Persimmon Plc	20,711	
25,700	Oversea-Chinese Banking Corp Ltd	197,068	0.11	1,253	RELX Plc	29,026	
67,700	SATS Ltd	249,004	0.13	10,965	Rentokil Initial Plc	51,658	
8,000	Singapore Exchange Ltd	42,831	0.02	4,785	Rio Tinto Plc	272,932	
3,100	United Overseas Bank Ltd	52,849	0.03	29,093	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	903,066	
		887,254	0.48	13,606	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	423,624	,
	-			25,197	Royal Mail Plc	64,778	
F 000	Spain	000 155	0.01	5,941	SSP Group Plc*	50,264	
5,982	Acciona SA*	632,457	0.34	43,869	Standard Life Aberdeen Plc	147,909	
5,159 39,158	Aena SME SA '144A' Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria SA	946,396 212,792	0.51 0.11	38,461	Taylor Wimpey Plc	80,091	
7,070	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	189,258	0.11	6,599 7,959	TechnipFMC Plc* Unilever Plc	138,117	
5,119	Melia Hotels International SA	46,182	0.02	172,428	Vodafone Group Plc	484,285 281,866	
15,593	Red Electrica Corp SA*	327,023	0.18	172,420	Vodalone Group i ic		
34,171	Telefonica SA	273,009	0.15			9,130,307	
	_	2,627,117	1.41		United States		
	-	_,,		5,857		448,939	
	Sweden			6,018		1,624,920	
19,535	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	521,376	0.28	552		85,654	
5,958	Atlas Copco AB 'B'	143,320	0.08	2,383	Alexandria Real Estate Equities	,	
5,195	Fabege AB	77,449	0.04	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Inc (Reit)	346,155	į
6,553	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	97,730	0.05	7,441	Allstate Corp/The	708,234	
13,797	Hexpol AB	98,973	0.05	4,324	Ally Financial Inc	125,353	į
11,012	Lundin Petroleum AB	296,330	0.16	1,551	Alphabet Inc 'A'	1,719,958	
1,490	Sandvik AB	22,831	0.01	1,211	Alphabet Inc 'C'	1,338,361	
37,160	Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB 'A'	328,694	0.18	8,716	Altria Group Inc	432,924	
79,805	Volvo AB 'B'	1,103,918	0.10	1,923	Amazinan Fynnsan Ca	3,435,728	
70,000	-			6,314 866	American Express Co American Water Works Co Inc	727,310 97,460	
	_	2,690,621	1.44	7,948	AmerisourceBergen Corp*	614,698	
	Switzerland			3,689	Amgen Inc	618,940	
129	Barry Callebaut AG Reg*	252,455	0.14	2,921	Analog Devices Inc	282,782	
6,325	Coca-Cola HBC AG	225,119	0.12	2,787	Anthem Inc	770,940	i
488	Flughafen Zurich AG Reg	82,005	0.04	14,824	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	231,699	į
84	Givaudan SA Reg	220,300	0.12	21,834	Apple Inc	3,861,780	ļ
3,293	Kuehne + Nagel International	-,		11,655	Applied Materials Inc	457,109	
	AG Reg*	433,453	0.23	14,618		451,404	
8,451	Logitech International SA Reg*	307,065	0.16	6,270	Atmos Energy Corp*	630,887	
16,184	Nestle SA Reg	1,605,519	0.86	208 1,825	Automatic Data Processing Inc	33,380 291,690	
21	OC Oerlikon Corp Reg	228	0.00	276	Automatic Data Processing Inc AutoZone Inc	291,690	
7,366	Roche Holding AG*	1,928,894	1.04	1,688	Avery Dennison Corp	175,248	
5,680	Sika AG Reg*	840,895	0.45	26,197	Bank of America Corp	698,936	
		5,895,933	3.16	1,422		107,660	
				1,470	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	291,736	6
	United Kingdom	0.1	0.00	2,823	Best Buy Co Inc	178,160	
1 100	Associated British Foods Plc AstraZeneca Plc	31 814 004	0.00	123	Biogen Inc	27,189	
11,108 197	Astrazeneca Pic Atlassian Corp Pic 'A'	814,904 24,657	0.44 0.01	368	Boeing Co/The	126,828	
29,601	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	222,041	0.01	8,632	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	392,670	
18,009	Aviva Plc	92,008	0.05	2,726	Brown Forman Corp 'B'*	692,595	
73,201	BP Plc	498,217	0.03	1,233 7,461	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'* Capital One Financial Corp	61,897 650,823	
1,415	British American Tobacco Plc	49,178	0.03	5,127	Cardinal Health Inc	216,462	
41,110	Centrica Plc	284,409	0.15	4,185		502,409	
28,265	Compass Group Plc	636,983	0.34	12,576	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	568,435	
4,190	Croda International Plc	265,871	0.14	4,291	CDW Corp/DE	432,747	
8,978	Diageo Plc	374,648	0.20	1,372		128,982	
7,394	Dialog Semiconductor Plc*	235,059	0.13	12,037	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	946,229	
3,482	Fevertree Drinks Plc	116,084	0.06	29,648	Charles Schwab Corp/The	1,244,920	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market	% (
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	No Asset
•	·				·		
11 046	United States continued	1 262 004	0.60	9.066	United States continued	050.763	0.4
11,046 2,349	Chevron Corp Ciena Corp	1,263,994 81,792	0.68 0.04	8,966 2,154	Landstar System Inc Las Vegas Sands Corp	858,763 118,018	0.4
5,105	•	748,597	0.40	1	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	110,010	0.0
1,742		65,586	0.04	1,012	SiriusXM 'A'	156,442	0.
31,835	Cisco Systems Inc	1,665,607	0.89	2,600	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	,	-
10,268	Citigroup Inc	640,107	0.34		SiriusXM 'C'	94,146	0.
3,538	Citizens Financial Group Inc	117,037	0.06	2,343	Lincoln National Corp	140,486	0.
	Comcast Corp 'A'	1,054,328	0.57	1,983	Lululemon Athletica Inc	323,507	0.
13,041	ConocoPhillips	768,897	0.41	6,368	LYFT Inc 'A'*	352,532	0
13,778 430	Consolidated Edison Inc Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	1,180,499 23,044	0.63 0.01	2,140 3,538	Macy's Inc ManpowerGroup Inc	43,528 304,799	0.
4,569		1,079,472	0.58	759	MasTec Inc	35,385	0
2,713		209,091	0.11	489	Mastercard Inc 'A'	123,120	0
752		69,094	0.04	1,108	Match Group Inc	76,053	0
9,187		480,848	0.26	2,975	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	-,	
2,373	Danaher Corp	311,622	0.17		'non-voting share'	457,823	0
5,142	Darden Restaurants Inc	599,917	0.32	5,360	McKesson Corp	654,670	0
7,841	Dell Technologies Inc 'C'	463,246	0.25	7,105	Merck & Co Inc	561,295	0
1,572		82,860	0.04	16,817		782,159	0
12,998	Discover Financial Services	975,370	0.52	503		358,906	0
3,660	DOW Inc	173,374	0.09 0.00	27,556	Microsoft Corp Morgan Stanley	3,410,606	1
337 1,749	Dropbox Inc 'A' East West Bancorp Inc	7,535 75,329	0.00	18,882 7,324	National Instruments Corp	774,917 282,706	0
2,490	EastGroup Properties Inc (Reit)	273,888	0.04	1,093	Netflix Inc	377,730	C
913	Ecolab Inc	166,595	0.13	2,841	New Jersey Resources Corp	132,362	Ċ
5,988	EOG Resources Inc	498,082	0.27	528	New Relic Inc	53,016	Č
2,239	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	365,159	0.20	18,466	NIKE Inc 'B'	1,437,393	(
876	Etsy Inc	53,418	0.03	7,293	Nordstrom Inc*	229,073	C
1,529	Evercore Inc 'A'	118,926	0.06	127	•	6,006	C
10,741	Eversource Energy	780,011	0.42	3,216	NVIDIA Corp	443,744	C
3,713	Extended Stay America Inc (Unit)	63,678	0.03	207	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	76,087	C
4,709	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	498,683	0.27	1,431	Omnicom Group Inc	110,158	C
18,486 9,669	Exxon Mobil Corp Facebook Inc 'A'	1,319,346 1,727,464	0.71 0.93	324 546	Oshkosh Corp Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	23,357 13,481	
4,526	Fidelity National Information	1,727,404	0.93	11,010	PACCAR Inc*	733,376	0
4,020	Services Inc	539,047	0.29	15,971		583,421	Ċ
11,171	Fifth Third Bancorp	296,702	0.16	1,278	Palo Alto Networks Inc	258,399	Ċ
8,152	First American Financial Corp*	416,812	0.22	18,717	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc (Reit)*	515,279	(
19,869	•	267,437	0.14	14,233		1,216,352	(
5,271	First Republic Bank/CA	512,657	0.28	751	Paycom Software Inc*	158,363	(
5,570	Fisery Inc	475,901	0.26	386	Paylocity Holding Corp	39,017	(
1,009	Five9 Inc	51,863	0.03	11,071	Penske Automotive Group Inc*	478,156	(
17,251 1,112	Ford Motor Co Franklin Resources Inc	161,814 35,473	0.09 0.02	538 15,248	Penumbra Inc PepsiCo Inc	77,870 1,941,375	(
6,539	General Electric Co	60,911	0.02	2,833	Performance Food Group Co	110,969	(
15,622	General Mills Inc	756,105	0.41	22,875	Pfizer Inc	954,116	(
1,342	Genomic Health Inc	70,227	0.04	7,327	Philip Morris International Inc	573,777	Ċ
14,936	Gilead Sciences Inc	933,649	0.50	10,035	Phillips 66	812,032	(
8,231	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	602,509	0.32	5,641	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	299,086	(
3,839	Halliburton Co	82,922	0.04	786	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	58,895	(
451	Harris Corp*	83,593	0.05	10,535	Procter & Gamble Co/The	1,096,167	(
268	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	25,380	0.01	17,502	Prologis Inc (Reit)	1,274,496	(
6,529	Home Depot Inc/The	1,237,637	0.66	8,228	Prudential Financial Inc	765,204	(
52,372 836	HP Inc	969,406 145,773	0.52 0.08	633	Pure Storage Inc 'A'*	10,122	(
1,279	HubSpot Inc Humana Inc	312,626	0.08	3,502 1,366	Qualcomm Inc Raytheon Co	232,848 238,299	(
6,923	Insperity Inc	782,230	0.42	3,650	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	253,091	(
22,457	Intel Corp	989,455	0.53	843	Red Hat Inc	155,947	(
3,493	International Business	555, 100	3.30	206	Regeneron Pharmaceuticals Inc	61,814	Ċ
,	Machines Corp	445,392	0.24	12,107	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	1,015,354	(
18,865	Interpublic Group of Cos Inc/The	399,844	0.21	3,767	RingCentral Inc 'A'	450,119	(
4,414	Intuit Inc*	1,078,075	0.58	2,122	Robert Half International Inc	115,309	(
2,101	JM Smucker Co/The	251,805	0.14	4,991	Rockwell Automation Inc	748,850	(
8,663	Johnson & Johnson	1,136,326	0.61	5,492	Ryder System Inc	280,778	(
25,016	JPMorgan Chase & Co	2,650,695	1.42	4,799	Ryman Hospitality Properties	000 700	
3,016	Kellogg Co*	155,535	0.08	1	Inc (Reit)	383,728	(
3,671	Kohl's Corp	180,466	0.10	10,278	salesforce.com Inc	1,567,703	(

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

ai Stock E	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano	ther Regulate	d Market	Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Ma			Marke
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% N Asse
	United States continued				United States continued		
1,275	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The*	112,391	0.06	2,105	VeriSign Inc	408,202	0
1,803	ServiceNow Inc	471,647	0.25	29,953	Verizon Communications Inc	1,635,733	Ċ
1,046	Sherwin-Williams Co/The*	437,730	0.24	551	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	92,463	Ċ
2,356	Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)	380,588	0.20	3,075	VF Corp	250.981	Ċ
100,084	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	527,443	0.28	7,875	Visa Inc 'A'	1,269,292	(
3,262	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	162,545	0.09	911	VMware Inc 'A'	164,517	(
4,298	Snap-on Inc	668,382	0.36	3,167	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	156,798	(
901	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc	75,468	0.04	6,425	Walmart Inc	649,567	(
1,182	Splunk Inc	136,095	0.07	1,276	Walt Disney Co/The	168,062	(
4,723	Square Inc 'A'	291,409	0.16	21,040	Wells Fargo & Co	938,384	(
3,283	Starbucks Corp	247,473	0.13	2,448	Western Alliance Bancorp	102,228	(
2,807	Stryker Corp	513,372	0.28	7.730	WestRock Co	252,539	(
14,952	Synchrony Financial	506,873	0.27	3,421	Workday Inc 'A'	705,171	
323	Synnex Corp	29,115	0.02	2,006	WW Grainger Inc	522,132	(
3,349	Synovus Financial Corp	108,374	0.06	606	Wyndham Destinations Inc	24,482	(
3,213	T Rowe Price Group Inc	324,642	0.17	5,828	Xilinx Inc	606,054	(
10,112	Target Corp	805,522	0.43	3,747	Zendesk Inc	315,235	
3,440	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	172,000	0.09	1,940	Zions Bancorp NA	84,312	(
1,570	Texas Instruments Inc*	164,866	0.09	,	·	110,403,386	5
431	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	114,978	0.06				
436	Thor Industries Inc	22,877	0.01	Total Common / Pi	referred Stocks (Shares)	183,859,938	9
10,222	TJX Cos Inc/The	512,736	0.28	Total Transferable	Securities and Money		
5,188	Travelers Cos Inc/The*	754,439	0.41	Market Instrument	s Admitted to an		
408	TriNet Group Inc	25,663	0.01	Official Stock Exch	nange Listing or		
249	Twilio Inc 'A'	31,235	0.02		er Regulated Market	183,859,938	98
6,798	UnitedHealth Group Inc	1,642,397	0.88	Securities portfolio	at market value	183,859,938	98
1,576	Unum Group	50,322	0.03	Occurries portiono	at mantet value	100,000,900	30
8,660	Valero Energy Corp	609,144	0.33	Other Net Assets		2,406,890	
15,445	Valvoline Inc*	270,133	0.15				
2,517	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'*	382,987	0.21	Total Net Assets (I	JSD)	186,266,828	100

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised (depreciation) USD
9	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	1,238,940	(61,222)
7	EUR	EURO STOXX 50 Index	June 2019	254,715	(12,623)
1	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	89,937	(2,499)
2	JPY	Nikkei 225 Index	June 2019	187,905	(11,948)
1	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	94,627	(1,587)
Total				1,866,124	(89,879)

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class				
EUR	16,508,161	USD	18,588,477	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(152,527)
USD	1,044,309	EUR	931,586	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	3,935
						(148,592)
JPY He	dged Sha	re Class				
JPY	79,795,851	USD	728,595	State Street Bank		
USD	36.431	JPY	3,984,929	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	5,361
OOD	30,431	31 1	0,304,323	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(222)
						5,139
Total (Gross underlying exposure - USD 20,246,934)						(143,453)

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Consumer, Non-cyclical	20.90
Financial	18.52
Technology	13.53
Consumer, Cyclical	12.42
Communications	12.22
Industrial	8.55
Energy	5.68
Basic Materials	3.87
Utilities	2.66
Diversified	0.36
Securities portfolio at market value	98.71
Other Net Assets	1.29
	100.00

### BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
	Dooriphon	005	A00010	Tiolang	·	005	A00010
BONDS	• "			USD 570,000	Luxembourg Allergan Funding SCS 3.00%		
USD 1,000,000	Argentina Argentine Republic Government				12/3/2020	570,669	0.36
1,000,000	International Bond 4.625%				_	570,669	0.36
USD 2,519,000	11/1/2023 Argentine Republic Government	744,995	0.47		Saudi Arabia		
202 2,010,000	International Bond 5.875%			USD 1,490,000	Saudi Government International Bond '144A' 4.375% 16/4/2029	1,578,662	0.99
USD 1,865,000	11/1/2028 Bonos De La Nacion Argentina En	1,755,038	1.10	USD 710,000	Saudi Government International	1,570,002	0.55
	Moneda Dua 4.50% 21/6/2019	1,903,512	1.20		Bond '144A' 5.25% 16/1/2050	783,162	0.49
USD 2,725,000	Bonos De La Nacion Argentina En Moneda Dua 4.50% 13/2/2020	2,348,827	1.47		_	2,361,824	1.48
		6,752,372	4.24		Singapore		
	-	-,, -=,-,		SGD 5,995,000	Singapore Government Bond	4 642 207	2.02
USD 300,000	Australia Commonwealth Bank of Australia/				2.875% 1/7/2029	4,643,307 4,643,307	2.92
000 000,000	New York NY 2.30% 12/3/2020	299,465	0.19		_	4,043,307	2.92
	_	299,465	0.19	1100 050 000	Sweden		
	France			USD 250,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB '144A' 5.125% 30/3/2020	255,190	0.16
EUR 11,989,962	French Republic Government Bond				<del>-</del>	255,190	0.16
	OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2029	14,590,197	9.17		_	<u> </u>	
	_	14,590,197	9.17	USD 250,000	Switzerland UBS AG/Stamford CT 2.375%		
	Greece			002 200,000	14/8/2019	249,897	0.16
EUR 4,051,000	Hellenic Republic Government					249,897	0.16
	Bond RegS '144A' 3.375% 15/2/2025	4,837,181	3.04		Thailand		
	_	4,837,181	3.04	THB 150,878,000	Thailand Government Bond		
	_				2.875% 17/12/2028	4,982,566	3.13
USD 250,000	Guernsey Credit Suisse Group Funding				_	4,982,566	3.13
002 200,000	Guernsey Ltd 2.75% 26/3/2020	250,050	0.16		United Kingdom		
	_	250,050	0.16	USD 200,000 USD 600,000	Barclays Plc 2.75% 8/11/2019 BAT International Finance Plc	199,780	0.12
	Indonesia			03D 600,000	'144A' 2.75% 15/6/2020	599,624	0.38
USD 1,395,000	Indonesia Government International				_	799,404	0.50
USD 590,000	Bond 4.45% 11/2/2024 Indonesia Government International	1,463,878	0.92		United States		
000 000,000	Bond 4.10% 24/4/2028	605,856	0.38	USD 550,000	AbbVie Inc 2.50% 14/5/2020	548,639	0.34
USD 580,000	Indonesia Government International Bond 5.35% 11/2/2049	654,481	0.41	USD 200,000	Air Lease Corp 2.125%	400.455	0.40
	Bond 3.33 / 11/2/2049	2,724,215	1.71	USD 150,000	15/1/2020 American International Group Inc	199,155	0.12
	_	2,721,210	1.7.1		2.30% 16/7/2019	149,966	0.09
LISD 550 000	Ireland Shire Acquisitions Investments			USD 226,888	Americredit Automobile Receivables Trust '2018-1 A2A' 2.71%		
USD 550,000	Ireland DAC 1.90% 23/9/2019	548,536	0.34		19/7/2021	226,897	0.14
	_	548,536	0.34	USD 669,599	Americredit Automobile Receivables Trust '2018-3 A2A' 3.11%		
					18/1/2022	671,037	0.42
EUR 2,140,000	Italy Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro			USD 400,000 USD 400,000	AT&T Inc FRN 15/1/2020 AT&T Inc 2.45% 30/6/2020	401,250 398,844	0.25 0.25
	5.50% 1/9/2022	2,697,345	1.70	USD 86,051	Banc of America Commercial	000,044	0.20
EUR 1,820,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 0.95% 1/3/2023	1,988,361	1.25		Mortgage Trust '2016-UBS10' 1.559% 15/7/2049	85,353	0.05
EUR 16,890,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro			USD 206,535		00,000	0.00
EUR 4,470,000	RegS 2.45% 1/10/2023 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	19,423,977	12.20	LICD 500 000	'2016-C3' 1.793% 10/1/2048	205,260	0.13
., 0,000	RegS '144A' 3.85% 1/9/2049	5,309,290	3.34	USD 500,000	Charter Communications Operating LLC Via Charter Communications		
		29,418,973	18.49		Operating Capital 3.579%	504.000	0.00
	- Japan			USD 600,000	23/7/2020 Chase Issuance Trust '2016-A5 A5'	504,023	0.32
USD 200,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd '144A' 2.40%				1.27% 15/7/2021	598,956	0.38
	26/3/2020	199,761	0.13	USD 509,000	Citibank Credit Card Issuance Trust 2.15% 15/7/2021	508,670	0.32
		199,761	0.13			555,570	0.02

	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anothe			Official Stock Exc			
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets
Holding	Description	035	ASSELS	riolaling	Description	000	ASSELS
USD 212,537	United States continued Citigroup Commercial Mortgage Trust			USD 150,000	United States continued Morgan Stanley 2.375%		
,	'2015-GC27' 2.687% 10/2/2048	212,605	0.13	USD 200,000	23/7/2019 Morgan Stanley FRN 27/1/2020	149,946 201,260	0.09 0.13
USD 25,812		25,689	0.02	USD 400,000 USD 60,934	Morgan Stanley 2.80% 16/6/2020 Morgan Stanley Bank of America Merrill Lynch Trust '2015-C22 A1'	400,600	0.25
USD 105,213	Citigroup Commercial Mortgage Trust '2016-GC37' 1.635%			USD 66,597	1.433% 15/4/2048 Nissan Auto Receivables '2017-C	60,708	0.04
USD 120,000	10/4/2049 Citigroup Inc 2.50% 29/7/2019	104,490 119,981	0.07 0.07		A2A' Owner Trust 1.89% 15/10/2020	66,505	0.04
USD 350,000	Citigroup Inc 2.45% 10/1/2020	349,499	0.07	USD 190,000	Nissan Master Owner Trust	00,303	0.0-
USD 300,000	Citizens Bank NA/Providence RI 2.25% 2/3/2020	299,111	0.19		Receivables '2016-A A2' 1.54% 15/6/2021	189,887	0.12
USD 174,722	COMM '2012-CCRE5' Mortgage Trust 2.388% 10/12/2045	175,263	0.11	USD 500,000	Penske Truck Leasing Co Lp Via PTL Finance Corp '144A' 2.50%		
USD 73,752	COMM '2014-CCRE15' Mortgage	<b>30.5</b>			15/6/2019	499,813	0.3
USD 213,106	Trust 2.928% 10/2/2047 COMM '2016-DC2' Mortgage Trust 1.82% 10/2/2049	73,858 211,828	0.05 0.13	USD 350,000 USD 3,413	Ryder System Inc 2.65% 2/3/2020 Santander Drive Auto Receivables Trust '2017-3 A3' 1.87%	349,874	0.22
USD 20,410	COMM Mortgage Trust '2012-CR2	211,020	0.10		15/6/2021	3,412	0.00
USD 87,422	ASB' 2.752% 15/8/2045 Commercial Mortgage Pass Through	20,510	0.01	USD 125,000 USD 78,570	Sempra Energy FRN 15/7/2019 SLM Private Education Loan Trust	125,012	0.08
USD 250,000	Certificates 1.77% 10/2/2049 CVS Health Corp 3.125% 9/3/2020	86,952 250,929	0.05 0.16		'2013-B' '144A' 1.85% 17/6/2030	78,375	0.0
USD 250,000	CVS Health Corp 2.80% 20/7/2020	250,037	0.16	USD 834,087	SMB Private Education Loan Trust	70,575	0.0
USD 300,000	Discovery Communications LLC FRN 20/9/2019	300,391	0.19	002 00 1,001	'2015-B A2A' '144A' 2.98% 15/7/2027	838,542	0.5
USD 44,016	Drive Auto Receivables Trust '2018-2 A3' 2.88% 15/6/2021	44,012	0.03	USD 33,369	SMB Private Education Loan Trust '2017-B A1' '144A' FRN		
USD 740,000	Drive Auto Receivables Trust '2018-5 A3' 3.34% 15/10/2022	743,608	0.47	USD 121,185		33,374	0.0
USD 93,938	Enterprise Fleet Financing LLC '2016-2 A2' '144A' 1.74% 22/2/2022	93,785	0.06	1100 41 950	'2017-C A2A' LLC '144A' 1.75% 25/7/2040	120,673	0.0
USD 500,000	Enterprise Fleet Financing LLC '2016-2 A3' '144A' 2.04%	93,763	0.00	030 41,630	Sofi Professional Loan Program '2017-F' LLC '144A' 2.05% 25/1/2041	41,650	0.0
USD 440,000	22/2/2022 General Motors Financial Co Inc	497,690	0.31	USD 106,211	Springleaf Funding Trust '2016-A' '144A' 2.90% 15/11/2029	106,175	0.0
USD 450,000	3.50% 10/7/2019 Goldman Sachs Group Inc/The	440,363	0.28	USD 300,000	SunTrust Bank/Atlanta GA FRN 31/1/2020	300,706	0.1
USD 199,336	2.55% 23/10/2019 GS Mortgage Securities Corp II	449,993	0.28	USD 15,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 25/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	14,976,310	9.4
1100 50 455	'2013-KING A' '144A' 2.706% 10/12/2027	199,948	0.12	USD 4,863,346	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.50%	4 000 000	0.0
USD 46 384	GS Mortgage Securities Trust '2012-GC6' 3.314% 10/1/2045	58,695	0.04	USD 7,128,070		4,893,686	3.0
,	Honda Auto Receivables Owner Trust '2016-4 A3' 1.21% 18/12/2020	46,058	0.03	1100 200 000	Indexed Bonds 0.75% 15/7/2028 <sup>‡</sup>	7,351,625	4.6
USD 500,000 USD 96,426	JP Morgan Chase Commercial Mortgage Securities Trust '2003-	499,401	0.31	USD 200,000	Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc 2.70% 18/11/2019 Wells Fargo Commercial Mortgage	199,948	0.1
USD 310,000	C1' '144A' FRN 12/1/2037 JPMBB Commercial Mortgage	98,589	0.06		Trust '2015-NXS1' 2.632% 15/5/2048	359,857	0.2
USD 350,000	Securities Trust '2015-C27' 2.734% 15/2/2048 JPMorgan Chase & Co 2.20%	309,690	0.19	USD 326,911	Wells Fargo Commercial Mortgage Trust0 '2015-LC20' 2.678% 15/4/2050	326,635	0.2
USD 200,000	22/10/2019 JPMorgan Chase & Co FRN	349,581	0.22	USD 24,803	WFRBS Commercial Mortgage Trust '2014-LC14 A2' 2.862%		
USD 250,000		201,173	0.13	USD 106,212	15/3/2047 Wheels SPV 2 LLC '144A' 1.88%	24,807	0.0
USD 300,000	16/3/2020 Kinder Morgan Energy Partners LP	249,331	0.16	USD 500,000	20/4/2026 Williams Cos Inc/The 5.25%	105,775	0.0
USD 1,051	6.85% 15/2/2020 LB-UBS Commercial Mortgage	308,313	0.19	USD 250,000	0 ,	509,651	0.3
USD 66,306	Trust '2007-C6' FRN 15/7/2040 Mercedes-Benz Auto Receivables	1,061	0.00		21/10/2019	250,181 44,201,517	0.1 27.7
	Trust '2016-1 A3' 1.26% 16/2/2021	66,046	0.04	Total Bonds	-	117,685,124	73.9

<sup>‡</sup> A portion of these securities were pledged or given in guarantee, see Supplementary Information for further details.

	Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	
EXCHANGE T	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				United States continued			
35,997	Ireland iShares JP Morgan \$ Emerging Markets Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	3.921.513	2.46	USD 1,000,000 USD 900,000	Nissan Motor Acceptance Corp 19/6/2019 (Zero Coupon) VW Credit Inc 16/10/2019	998,540	0.63	
134,000	iShares JP Morgan Emerging	-,- ,-			(Zero Coupon)	889,793 3,631,643	0.56 2.28	
	Markets Local Government Bond UCITS ETF	al Government Bond 7,810,860 4.91 Total Commercial Paper				5,622,049	3.53	
	-	11,732,373	7.37		Securities and Money			
Total Exchange Tra	11,732,373	7.37	Market Instruments Official Stock Exch					
COMMERCIAL	L PAPER				r Regulated Market	135,039,546	84.85	
USD 1,000,000	Sweden Swedbank AB 10/6/2019			Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Marke	t Instruments		
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	(Zero Coupon)	999,353	0.63					
	_	999,353	0.63	BONDS				
USD 1,000,000	United Kingdom Santander UK Plc 1/10/2019 (Zero Coupon)	991,053	0.62	SGD 7,000,000	Singapore Monetary Authority of Singapore Bill 5/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,076,822	3.19	
	(Zero Coupon)	991,053	0.62			5,076,822	3.19	
	-	991,000	0.02	Total Bonds		5,076,822	3.19	
USD 850,000	United States AT&T Inc 27/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	848,343	0.53	Total Other Transfe and Money Market		5,076,822	3.19	
USD 900,000	Ford Motor Credit Company LLC 1/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	894,967	0.56	Securities portfolio	at market value	140,116,368	88.04	
	17072010 (2010 Godpon)	001,001	0.00	Other Net Assets		19,036,591	11.96	
				Total Net Assets (L	JSD)	159,152,959	100.00	
<sup>1</sup> Investment in relat	ted party fund, see further information in No	te 10.						

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CCCDS	EUR 77,205,000	Fund receives default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe	Bank of America			
ОООВО	201(77,200,000	Series 23 Version 1 and pays Fixed 1.000%	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	279,369	(1,214,631)
CCCDS	EUR 38,700,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Bank of America		(100 -00)	
CCILS	USD 4,435,000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1 Fund receives Floating USD 12 Month USCPI and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	20/6/2024	(196,735)	181,172
CCILS	03D 4,435,000	pays Fixed 2.388%	Merrill Lynch	13/7/2028	(222,704)	(222,603)
CCILS	GBP 2,665,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.371% and pays Floating GBP	Bank of America		, ,	, ,
CCILC	CDD 1 700 000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.642% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch	15/7/2028	(78,427)	(78,347)
CCILS	GBP 1,700,000	12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	25,595	25,644
CCILS	GBP 3,500,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.665% and pays Floating GBP	Bank of America			
CCIRS	ALID 20 147 500	12 Month UKRPI	Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	65,337	65,438
CCIRS	AUD 30,147,500	Fund receives Floating AUD 3 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Rate and pays Fixed 1.295%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/6/2021	(34,476)	(34,302)
CCIRS	AUD 30,147,500	Fund receives Floating AUD 3 Month Australia Bank	Bank of America			
CCIDE	NZD 24 070 000	Bill Swap Rate and pays Fixed 1.313%	Merrill Lynch	17/6/2021	(38,177)	(38,002)
CCIRS	NZD 31,970,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.555% and pays Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand Bank Bill Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/6/2021	30,684	30,858
CCIRS	NZD 31,970,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.585% and pays Floating NZD	Bank of America	1170/2021	00,001	00,000
		3 Month New Zealand Bank Bill Rate	Merrill Lynch	17/6/2021	36,794	36,970
CCIRS	SGD 2,113,100	Fund receives Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR and pays Fixed 2.122%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2029	(10,742)	(10,713)
CCIRS	SGD 2,124,784	Fund receives Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR and	Bank of America	19/0/2029	(10,742)	(10,713)
		pays Fixed 2.135%	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2029	(12,585)	(12,556)
CDS	EUR 5,200,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(27,775)	494,776
CDS	USD 19,520,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Bank of America	20/0/2024	(21,113)	494,770
		on Markit CDX.NA.IG.30	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(20,777)	281,189
CDS	USD 5,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Argentine Republic	Citibank	20/6/2024	(699,216)	(1,157,939)
CDS	USD 2,200,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Ollibarik	20/0/2024	(033,210)	(1,107,909)
		on Markit CDX.EM.30 Version 1	Goldman Sachs	20/6/2024	(40,429)	(111,709)
IRS	CNY 30,611,821	Fund receives Fixed 2.900% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/3/2024	(12,348)	(12,348)
IRS	CNY 30,488,837	Fund receives Fixed 2.980% and pays Floating CNY	Bank of America	20/0/2024	(12,040)	(12,040)
		6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Merrill Lynch	20/3/2024	3,521	3,521
IRS	KRW 4,859,771,474	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA and pays Fixed 1.640%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(40,122)	(40,122)
IRS	KRW	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Bank of America	10/0/2021	(10,122)	(10,122)
	4,860,257,500	and pays Fixed 1.642%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(40,615)	(40,615)
IRS	GBP 2,680,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.378% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month LIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/7/2028	(76,127)	(76,046)
IRS	THB 88,680,000	Fund receives Floating THB 6 Month Thailand Fixing	Bank of America	13/1/2020	(70,127)	(70,040)
		Rate and pays Fixed 2.175%	Merrill Lynch	19/12/2028	(60,625)	(60,625)
IRS	KRW 5,038,210,895	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA and pays Fixed 1.608%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(35,004)	(35,004)
IRS	KRW	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Ollibarik	10/3/2024	(55,004)	(55,004)
	11,686,908,210	and pays Fixed 1.622%	Citibank	18/9/2024	(88,253)	(88,253)
IRS	THB 14,076,775	Fund receives Floating THB 6 Month Thailand Fixing Rate and pays Fixed 2.380%	Citibank	4/12/2028	(17,606)	(17,606)
IRS	KRW	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Olubarik	7/12/2020	(17,000)	(17,000)
IDO	5,038,210,895	and pays Fixed 1.614%	Deutsche Bank	18/9/2024	(36,221)	(36,221)
IRS	KRW 4,971,588,000	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA and pays Fixed 1.621%	Deutsche Bank	18/9/2024	(37,243)	(37,243)
IRS	4,57 1,566,666 KRW	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	2 3 3 3 6 10 Dalik	. 5. 5. 202 1	(07,210)	(0.,210)
IDC	4,959,915,576	and pays Fixed 1.622%	HSBC	18/9/2024	(37,455)	(37,455)
IRS	KRW 9,721,001,026	Fund receives Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA and pays Fixed 1.652%	HSBC	18/9/2024	(85,146)	(85,146)
IRS	THB 48,045,000	Fund receives Floating THB 6 Month Thailand			(55,115)	(55,110)
IDC	CNV 21 745 000	Fixing Rate and pays Fixed 1.985%	HSBC	4/12/2028	(7,813)	(7,813)
IRS	CNY 31,745,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.105% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month Thailand Fixing Rate	JP Morgan	18/9/2024	18,640	18,640
Total (C	ross underlying ove	osure - USD 328,921,092)	- J		(1,496,681)	
	underlying exp	Osure - OOD 320,321,032)			(1,480,001)	(2,317,091)

CCCDS: Centrally Cleared Credit Default Swaps CCILS: Centrally Cleared Inflation Linked Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps CDS: Credit Default Swaps

IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(25)	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	3,441,500	74,083
(107)	EUR	Euro BOBL	September 2019	15,987,114	(20,297)
(83)	EUR	Euro BTP	September 2019	11,861,271	35,194
33	EUR	Euro Bund	September 2019	6,289,744	13,624
(22)	EUR	Euro BUXL	September 2019	4,808,107	(37,805)
(49)	EUR	Euro-OAT	September 2019	8,846,680	(10,935)
197	USD	FTSE China A50	June 2019	2,473,828	21,702
(14)	HKD	Hang Seng Index	June 2019	2,384,656	32,184
187	KRW	Korean 10 Year Bond	June 2019	20,497,926	329,532
197	USD	MSCI Emerging Markets Index	June 2019	9,784,005	(451,822)
57	USD	Russell 2000 Mini Index	June 2019	4,171,545	(279,616)
(27)	USD	US Long Bond	September 2019	4,138,594	(51,328)
(155)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	19,600,234	(108,060)
(5)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	681,016	(2,983)
(23)	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	2,694,234	(6,946)
(21)	USD	US Ultra Bond	September 2019	3,678,937	(34,945)
Total				121,339,391	(498,418)

#### Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
4,660,000	Put	OTC EUR/USD	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	EUR 1.11	25/7/2019	(5,093)	20,487
3,265,000	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 3.93	26/7/2019	20,393	50,392
4,600,000	Call	OTC USD/JPY	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 111.00	19/3/2024	(10,902)	62,376
4,600,000	Call	OTC USD/JPY	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 111.00	26/3/2024	(14,292)	62,348
13,450	Call	KOSPI 200 Index	BNP Paribas	USD 270.00	8/8/2019	(486)	54,437
13,764	Call	KOSPI 200 Index	Goldman Sachs	USD 297.50	11/7/2019	(34,347)	493
53	Call	Russell 2000 Index	HSBC	USD 1,645.00	31/5/2019	(42,987)	583
100	Call	CBOE SPX Volatility Index	HSBC	USD 19.00	19/6/2019	5,500	15,500
100	Put	CBOE SPX Volatility Index	HSBC	USD 13.50	19/6/2019	(1,200)	500
13	Put	S&P 500 Index	HSBC	USD 2,700.00	19/7/2019	(8,970)	64,220
18	Put	S&P 500 Index	HSBC	USD 2,775.00	19/7/2019	46,033	137,160
175	Put	US Treasury 5 Year Note	HSBC	USD 115.75	26/7/2019	(36,914)	17,774
30	Put	S&P 500 Index	HSBC	USD 2,700.00	20/9/2019	35,310	242,310
6	Put	S&P 500 Index	HSBC	USD 2,800.00	20/9/2019	12,885	71,190
1,430,000	Put	OTC GBP/USD	JP Morgan	GBP 1.32	15/7/2019	(4,088)	84,124
4,250,000	Put	OTC USD/ZAR	JP Morgan	USD 14.25	30/8/2019	(4,297)	52,134
3,505,000	Call	OTC USD/JPY	JP Morgan	USD 100.00	25/9/2028	(16,680)	134,596
2,550,000	Put	OTC EUR/USD	Morgan Stanley	EUR 1.25	25/9/2028	42,865	192,922
4,000,000	Call	OTC EUR/GBP	Natwest Markets	EUR 0.89	20/11/2019	15,447	110,179
13,700	Call	KOSPI 200 Index	UBS	USD 297.50	13/6/2019	(38,058)	5
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - USD 16,901,276)				(39,881)	1,373,730

#### Written Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
(6,530,000)	Put	OTC USD/BRL	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 3.78	26/7/2019	(13,902)	(28,223)
(100)	Call	CBOE SPX Volatility Index	HSBC	USD 16.00	19/6/2019	(9,300)	(29,000)
(100)	Put	CBOE SPX Volatility Index	HSBC	USD 16.00	19/6/2019	5,800	(5,500)
(18)	Put	S&P 500 Index	HSBC	USD 2,600.00	19/7/2019	(13,868)	(45,954)
(800)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 97.63	16/9/2019	(178,295)	(285,000)
(400)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 98.00	16/12/2019	(67,500)	(120,000)
(400)	Call	90 Day Euro Futures	HSBC	USD 98.00	16/3/2020	(127,500)	(250,000)
(4,250,000)	Put	OTC USD/ZAR	JP Morgan	USD 13.63	30/8/2019	1,734	(13,600)
Total (Gross und	derlying	exposure - USD 217,136,968)				(402,831)	(777,277)

#### Purchased Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
43,000,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 13/11/2019; and pays 2.4% Fixed semi-annually from 13/8/2019	Citibank	USD 2.40	9/8/2019	(37,492)	6.583
7,070,000	Put	Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 9/1/2020; and pays	Deutsche Bank	USD 4 00	7/40/2040	(00.702)	420
76,200,000	Call	4% Fixed semi-annually from 9/10/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.4% annually from	Deutsche Bank	USD 4.00	7/10/2019	(90,783)	420
180,000,000	Call	26/6/2019; and pays 0.4% on 26/6/2019 Fund purchases an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.4% annually from	Morgan Stanley	USD 0.40	26/6/2019	(13,704)	16,688
		2/10/219; and pays 0.4% on 2/10/219	UBS	USD 0.40	2/10/2019	51,660	135,360
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - USD 258,346,158)				(90,319)	159,051

#### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
(85,000,000)	Call	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/10/2019; and pays 2.35% Fixed semi-annually from 24/7/2019	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 2.35	22/7/2019	(484,823)	(606,373)
(85,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.95% Fixed semi-annually from 24/7/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Bank of America	1100 2.05	20/7/2040	00.000	(4.2)
(7,250,000)	Put	from 24/10/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 28/1/2020; and pays	Merrill Lynch	USD 2.95	22/7/2019	96,038	(12)
(50,000,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.75% Fixed	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 2.85	24/1/2020	59,332	(993)
(79,000,000)	Put	semi-annually from 4/2/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 4/5/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into a Credit Default	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	USD 2.75	31/1/2020	124,805	(10,695)
		Swap. If exercised Fund receives 1% Fixed quarterly from 20/6/2019; and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 32 Version 1 from 18/9/2019	BNP Paribas	USD 77.50	18/9/2019	(44,215)	(255,145)
(10,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.5% Fixed semi-annually from 2/10/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly				,	,
(25,000,000)	Put	from 2/1/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 28/1/2020; and pays	Citibank	USD 2.50	30/9/2019	89,606	(31,394)
(2,258,000)	Put	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 28/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	Citibank	USD 2.85	24/1/2020	117,203	(3,422)
(,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 28/1/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Citib and	UCD 2.05	04/4/0000	40.044	(200)
(95,000,000)	Put	from 28/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.5% Fixed semi-annually from 4/11/2020; and pays	Citibank	USD 2.85	24/1/2020	10,641	(309)
		Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 4/2/2021	Citibank	USD 2.50	2/11/2020	163,400	(171,475)

#### Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
(200,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.4% Fixed semi-annually from 19/5/2021; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 19/8/2021	Citibank	USD 2.40	17/5/2021	72,402	(314,060)
(5,900,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.85% Fixed semi-annually from 28/1/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Deuteche Deal	1100 0 05	04/4/0000	50.400	(000)
(115,000,000)	Call	from 28/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 8/7/2020;	Deutsche Bank	USD 2.85	24/1/2020	52,192	(808)
(115,000,000)	Put	and pays 2.32% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.32% Fixed semi-annually from 8/4/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.32	6/4/2020	(376,499)	(620,874)
(85,000,000)	Put	from 8/7/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.5% Fixed semi-annually from 27/9/2019; and pays	Goldman Sachs	USD 2.32	6/4/2020	169,705	(74,669)
(76,200,000)	Call	Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 27/12/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year	JP Morgan	USD 2.50	25/9/2019	56,755	(15,495)
(12,500,000)	Put	Constant Maturity Swap - 0.5% annually from 26/6/2019; and pays 0.5% on 26/6/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.5% Fixed	Morgan Stanley	USD 0.50	26/6/2019	6,476	(2,286)
(25,000,000)	Call	semi-annually from 9/8/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 9/11/2019 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.50	7/8/2019	73,484	(17,266)
, , ,		Swap. If exercised Fund receives Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 5/2/2020; and pays 2.3% Fixed semi-annually from 5/11/2019	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.30	1/11/2019	(470,330)	(614,848)
(25,000,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 2.8% Fixed semi-annually from 5/11/2019; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly					
(180,000,000)	Call	from 5/2/2020 Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Cap. If exercised Fund receives Max USD 0 - 5 Year Constant Maturity Swap - 0.6% annually from	Morgan Stanley	USD 2.80	1/11/2019	89,620	(34,112)
		2/10/2019; and pays 0.6% on 2/10/2019	UBS	USD 0.60	2/10/2019	(7,920)	(25,920)
Total (Gross und	derlying	exposure - USD 550,752,965)				(202,128)	(2,800,156)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
AUD	2,405,000	USD	1,684,967	JP Morgan	28/6/2019	(18,982)
AUD	2,380,000	USD	1,692,769	JP Morgan	26/7/2019	(42,747)
BRL	25,183,527	USD	6,489,708	JP Morgan	2/7/2019	(131,737)
CNH	24,851,213	USD	3,705,000	BNP Paribas	14/6/2019	(123,985)
CNH	25,186,663	USD	3,755,000	BNP Paribas	26/6/2019	(126,092)
CNH	23,974,281	USD	3,570,000	UBS	9/7/2019	(116,327)
CNH	49,684,065	USD	7,385,000	JP Morgan	12/7/2019	(228,012)
CNH	24,909,541	USD	3,705,000	Citibank	26/7/2019	(117,645)
CNH	56,155,310	USD	8,300,000	JP Morgan	13/11/2019	(232,279)
EUR	75,000	USD	84,475	Deutsche Bank	5/6/2019	(779)
EUR	1,248,694	USD	1,407,490	Bank of America		,
				Merrill Lynch	5/7/2019	(10,452)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
EUR	1,021,306	USD	1,150,423	Citibank	5/7/2019	(7,786)
EUR	3,216,000	USD	3,642,085	JP Morgan	5/7/2019	(44,025)
BBP	1,770,750	EUR	2,000,000	Natwest Markets	27/9/2019	(11,069)
GBP .	1,060,000	USD	1,395,821	Deutsche Bank	4/6/2019	(61,280)
BBP	5,823,000	USD	7,684,893	JP Morgan	4/6/2019	(353,735)
NR	63,616,160	USD	920,000	Morgan Stanley	18/6/2019	(9,113)
NR	63,822,424	USD	920,000	Natwest Markets	18/6/2019	(6,160)
JPY	44,950,022	USD	410,000	UBS	20/6/2019	3,654
KRW	519,437,850	USD	435,000	HSBC	4/6/2019	1,173
NZD	2,540,000	USD	1,695,861	Natwest Markets	28/6/2019	(39,663)
SGD	5,005,514	USD	3,705,000	HSBC	26/6/2019	(72,706)
SGD	824,289	USD	610,000	Deutsche Bank	12/7/2019	(11,720)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Counterparty USD Sales Currency Purchases Currency date 3,388,000 SGD 4,668,613 USD JP Morgan 12/7/2019 539 THB 63,891,835 USD 1,993,359 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 4/6/2019 25,500 THB 42,501,999 USD 1,328,603 4/6/2019 14,379 **HSBC** THB 70,520,394 USD 2,210,880 JP Morgan 4/6/2019 17,429 THB 72,140,887 USD 2.265.552 Natwest Markets 4/6/2019 13.961 THB 93.656.400 USD 2.936.269 14/6/2019 23.754 JP Morgan Morgan Stanley 14/6/2019 THB 23.847.767 USD 750.000 3.712 TWD 54.493.340 USD 1.725.000 UBS 8/7/2019 (2.143)HSBC 30 658 USD 1 696 643 AUD 2 405 000 28/6/2019 USD 1.668.285 2.380.000 Deutsche Bank 26/7/2019 18.263 AUD USD 326,000 BRL 1,273,894 Citibank 2/7/2019 4.386 USD BRI 18 442 045 Credit Suisse 2/7/2019 (121,980)4 534 000 USD 1 400 000 BRI 5 467 588 JP Morgan 2/7/2019 19.623 Bank of America USD 2,900,000 CNH 19.905.963 14/6/2019 31.587 Merrill Lynch USD 805.000 CNH 5.404.475 Deutsche Bank 14/6/2019 26 225 USD 3,755,000 CNH 25,780,080 HSRC. 26/6/2019 40.592 USD 3 570 000 CNH 24 515 126 HSRC 9/7/2019 38,415 USD 3,705,000 CNH 24,857,482 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 12/7/2019 124,280 USD 625,000 CNH 4,196,534 Deutsche Bank 12/7/2019 20,489 USD 3,055,000 CNH 20.927.642 JP Morgan 12/7/2019 40.374 USD 3,705,000 CNH 25,384,644 UBS 26/7/2019 49,223 USD 8,300,000 CNY 58,085,890 **HSBC** 13/11/2019 (54,067)USD 179,800 EUR 160,500 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 5/6/2019 692 USD 3,998,776 EUR 3,579,900 Citibank 5/6/2019 3,818 USD 317,436 EUR 283,000 Deutsche Bank 5/6/2019 1,625 USD 37,611,303 EUR 33,426,000 5/6/2019 309,850 **HSBC** 7,949,317 JP Morgan USD EUR 7.088.000 5/6/2019 39,527 USD 884,387 EUR 786,000 State Street Bank 5/6/2019 & Trust Company 7.257 USD 802,614 EUR 710,000 8,267 Citibank 5/7/2019 USD 131,947 EUR 116,000 Goldman Sachs 5/7/2019 2,167 USD 1,416,350 GBP 1,060,000 Deutsche Bank 4/6/2019 81,809 GBP USD 1,359,203 1,076,000 JP Morgan 4/6/2019 4,519 USD 3,995,214 GBP 3,112,000 State Street Bank 4/6/2019 77,205 & Trust Company USD 1,331,740 GBP 1,002,000 UBS 4/6/2019 70,222 USD 3,621,438 GBP Citibank 5/6/2019 132,574 2.771.000 USD 2,587,784 GBP **HSBC** 2.043.200 5/6/2019 15.267 GBP JP Morgan USD 40.282 31.800 5/6/2019 244 GBP USD 255.827 195,000 State Street Bank 5/6/2019 10,310 & Trust Company USD 1.384.685 GBP 1.094.000 JP Morgan 3/7/2019 5 253 State Street Bank USD 290,574 HKD 2,280,000 (224)3/7/2019 & Trust Company USD 1.840.000 INR 129 135 080 18/6/2019 HSBC (9.019)(1,244)USD 435.000 KRW 519.522.675 URS 4/6/2019 USD **BNP** Paribas 1.725.000 KRW 2.049.207.178 8/7/2019 2.708 USD 435.000 KRW 517.523.850 HSBC 18/9/2019 (1,055)USD 27,991 MXN 532,000 State Street Bank & Trust Company 5/6/2019 986 USD 1,679,581 NZD 2,540,000 23,382 JP Morgan 28/6/2019 USD 3,705,000 SGD 5,001,276 **HSBC** 26/6/2019 75,782 USD 5,178,032 SGD 7,000,000 Goldman Sachs 8/7/2019 97,604 USD 7,385,000 SGD 10,008,041 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 12/7/2019 121,036

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI			
USD USD	3,167,280 7,798,393	SGD THB	4,362,771 244,807,153	Deutsche Bank State Street Bank	30/8/2019	(1,443			
				& Trust Company	3/6/2019	62,959			
USD	3,719,440	THB	117,504,075	BNP Paribas	14/6/2019	5,709			
USD	3,755,000	THB	117,369,847	BNP Paribas	26/6/2019	44,410			
USD	986,390	THB	31,263,624	Citibank	2/7/2019	(2,14			
USD	986,805	THB	31,296,524	Goldman Sachs	2/7/2019	(2,76			
USD	1,565,000	THB	49,923,500	HSBC	2/7/2019	(13,54			
USD	1,380,000	THB	43,888,278	Natwest Markets	31/7/2019	(8,64			
USD USD	3,570,000 124,684	THB ZAR	113,486,730	HSBC Bank of America	9/8/2019	(21,49			
	,		1,794,512	Merrill Lynch	4/6/2019	2,12			
USD	1,037,734		14,941,087	Deutsche Bank	4/6/2019	17,34			
USD	2,947,582		42,358,926	Goldman Sachs	4/6/2019	54,70			
USD	1,000		14,179	Natwest Markets	4/6/2019	(6.44			
ZAR ZAR	5,045,159 53,157,237	USD USD	351,000 3,760,000	Citibank HSBC	4/6/2019 4/6/2019	(6,44 (129,66			
	00,101,201	002	0,1 00,000	1.020		(314,55			
BRL He	edged Sha	re Class	<b>.</b>		•				
	_			0 0					
BRL	243,338,363		61,743,193	State Street Bank & Trust Company	4/6/2019	(154,13			
BRL	243,922,401	USD	60,272,399	State Street Bank & Trust Company	2/7/2019	1,309,58			
USD	60,272,399	BRL	243,338,363	State Street Bank & Trust Company	4/6/2019	(1,316,65			
USD	1,467,054	BRL	5,884,426	State Street Bank & Trust Company	2/7/2019	(18,56			
						(179,76			
CHF H	edged Sha	re Class	\$						
CHF	4,825	USD	4,776	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	3			
USD	138	CHF	139	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019				
				,		3			
EUR H	edged Sha	re Class	S		•				
EUR	29,504,254	USD	33,215,109	State Street Bank					
USD	628,113		558,434	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(265,40			
	,		,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	4,46			
						(260,94			
GBP H	edged Sha	re Clas	S						
GBP	31,581,770		41,127,197	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(1,345,53			
USD	837,097	GBP	648,528	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	20,18			
						(1,325,34			
iotai (Gro	oss underlying	exposure	- บอบ อบช,352	,,390)		(2,080,58			

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government Financial	61.28 7.81
Exchange Traded Funds	7.01
Asset Backed Securities	3.21
Consumer, Cyclical	2.16
Consumer, Non-cyclical	1.90
Mortgage Securities	1.65
Communications	1.54
Industrial	0.53
Energy	0.51
Utilities	0.08
Securities portfolio at market value	88.04
Other Net Assets	11.96
	100.00

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Conservative

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anotl			
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
EXCHANGE T	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				Ireland continued		
38,529	Germany iShares SLI UCITS ETF (DE) (Dist)	3,438,328 3,438,328	2.47	7,948 9,249 25,643	iShares EUR Covered Bond UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares EUR Government Bond 15-30yr UCITS ETF EUR (Dist) iShares Euro Corporate Bond	1,251,254 2,270,260	0.90 1.63
107,156	Ireland iShares \$ Corporate Bond Interest Rate Hedged UCITS ETF (Dist)	9,294,497	6.67	3,731	Interest Rate Hedged UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares Euro Government Bond	2,440,444	1.75
24,479	iShares \$ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	2,545,571	1.83	54,614		817,089	0.59
18,321	iShares \$ High Yield Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	1,645,775	1.18	14,963		8,476,639	6.08
25,935 23,560	iShares \$ TIPS UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares \$ Treasury Bond 1-3 UCITS ETF (Dist)	4,943,211 2,790,682	3.55 2.00	218,188 1,722,178	ETF (Acc) iShares Physical Gold ETC iShares US Mortgage Backed	1,663,736 4,974,907	1.19 3.57
697,650	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 20+yr			, ,	Securities UCITS ETF	7,554,825	5.42
33,478	UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares \$ Treasury Bond 3-7yr	3,088,008	2.22	Total Exchange Tra	aded Funds	127,164,011	91.24
57,296	UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares \$ Treasury Bond 7-10yr	3,891,483	2.79		Securities and Money		
4,986	UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares Core £ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	10,215,877 821,344	7.33 0.59	Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market		130,602,339	93.71
11,192	iShares Core FTSE 100 UCITS ETF GBP (Acc)	1,443,124	1.03			,,	
75,595	iShares Core MSCI EM IMI UCITS ETF USD (Acc)*	1,794,701	1.29	Collective Inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
52,633	iShares Core MSCI EMU UCITS ETF (Acc)	5,780,156	4.15	17,589	Luxembourg BlackRock Global Index Funds		
96,987	iShares Core S&P 500 UCITS ETF (Acc)	23,577,540	16.92	17,309	- iShares Emerging Markets Government Bond Index Fund		
158,134	iShares Core UK Gilts UCITS ETF (Dist)	2,429,571	1.74	28,970	(LU) X2 (USD) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	2,082,495	1.50
106,026 69,157	iShares Edge MSCI World Minimum Volatility UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares Edge MSCI World Momentum Factor UCITS	4,463,003	3.20	8,427	iShares Euro Government Bond Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	3,780,263	2.71
201,683	ETF (Acc) iShares Edge MSCI World Quality	2,509,671	1.80	16,508	iShares Japan Equity Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	1,195,664	0.86
60,582	Factor UCITS ETF USD (Acc) iShares Edge MSCI World Size	6,358,569	4.56		iShares Pacific ex Japan Equity Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	1,982,409	1.42
121,020	Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)* iShares Edge MSCI World Value	1,712,921	1.23			9,040,831	6.49
AR 182	Factor UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares Emerging Markets Local	3,033,366	2.18	Total Collective Inv		9,040,831	6.49
40,102	Government Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	2,513,173	1.80	Securities portfolio Other Net Liabilitie		139,643,170 (272,060)	(0.20)
502,213	iShares EUR Bond 20yr Target Duration UCITS ETF (Dist)	2,862,614	2.05	Total Net Assets (E		139,371,110	100.00

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Conservative continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
EUR	1,632,344	AUD	2,604,428	Toronto		
EUR	1,981,810	CAD	2,993,782	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	16,803
EUR	3.369.349	CHF	3,846,388	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	(1,048)
EUR	3,309,349	СПГ	3,040,300	Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(60,250)
EUR	2,982,727	GBP	2,566,890	Goldman Sachs	5/6/2019	86,627
EUR	747,545	USD	837,948	Citibank	5/6/2019	(3,343)
EUR	5,605,278	USD	6,258,497	Morgan Stanley	5/6/2019	(2,990)
EUR	66,219,558	USD	74,425,419	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(473,401)
USD	814,082	EUR	724,650	State Street Bank	E/C/2040	4.050
				& Trust Company	5/6/2019	4,853
						(432,749)
GBP He	edged Sha	re Class				
EUR	114	GBP	100	State Street Bank		
CDD	F 440	EUD	F 050	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	2
GBP	5,143	EUR	5,956	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(155)
						(153)
HOD II.	.11 01	01				
O2D He	edged Sha	re Class				
EUR	187,200	USD	209,808	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(669)
HED	12 783 626	ELID	11 353 191	State Street Bank		
USD	12,783,626	EUR	11,352,181	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	94,695
USD	12,783,626	EUR	11,352,181		14/6/2019	94,695 94,026

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Exchange Traded Funds Collective Investment Schemes	93.71 6.49
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Liabilities	100.20 (0.20)
	100.00

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anotl			
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
EXCHANGE T	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				Ireland continued		
	Germany			6,272	iShares EUR Government Bond		
15,467	iShares SLI UCITS ETF (DE) (Dist)*	1,380,275	0.99	47,228	15-30yr UCITS ETF EUR (Dist) iShares Euro Corporate Bond	1,539,525	1.11
-, -		1,380,275	0.99	47,220	Interest Rate Hedged UCITS		
	-	.,000,2.0			ETF (Dist)	4,494,689	3.23
	Ireland			98,484	iShares Euro Government Bond		
143,597	iShares \$ Corporate Bond Interest				0-1yr UCITS ETF (Dist)	9,713,477	6.98
47.554	Rate Hedged UCITS ETF (Dist)	12,455,317	8.95	21,910	iShares Euro Government Bond 7-10yr UCITS ETF (Dist)	4,798,290	3.45
47,554	iShares \$ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	4,945,140	3.55	3,551	iShares Euro Inflation Linked	4,790,290	3.43
21.730	iShares \$ High Yield Corporate	4,343,140	0.00	3,551	Government Bond UCITS		
,,	Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	1,952,006	1.40		ETF (Acc)	742,869	0.53
22,734	iShares \$ TIPS UCITS ETF (Acc)	4,333,100	3.11	22,310	iShares France Bond UCITS		
30,866	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 1-3	0.050.070	0.00	247,161	ETF (Acc) iShares Physical Gold ETC	3,462,735 5,635,520	2.49 4.05
1,364,720	UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares \$ Treasury Bond 20+yr	3,656,078	2.63		iShares US Mortgage Backed	5,055,520	4.03
1,304,720	UCITS ETF (Dist)	6,040,660	4.34	1,007,001	Securities UCITS ETF	8,060,209	5.79
70,841	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 3-7yr	0,0.0,000				130,377,702	93.64
	UCITS ETF (Acc)	8,234,558	5.91	Total Exchange Tra	adod Funds	131,757,977	94.63
59,722	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 7-10yr	10.010.100	7.05			101,707,977	37.00
12 /71	UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares Core £ Corporate Bond	10,648,433	7.65	Market Instruments	Securities and Money		
10,471	UCITS ETF (Dist)*	2,219,079	1.59	Official Stock Exchange Listing or			
42,431	iShares Core MSCI EM IMI UCITS	, .,.		Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	131,757,977	94.63
	ETF USD (Acc)*	1,007,354	0.72				
25,358	iShares Core MSCI EMU UCITS	2 704 946	2.00	Collective Inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
48,157	ETF (Acc) iShares Core S&P 500 UCITS	2,784,816	2.00	CONCOUTO INTO	Stillotte Collottico		
.0,.0.	ETF (Acc)	11,706,967	8.41		Luxembourg		
195,200	iShares Core UK Gilts UCITS			16,642			
00 500	ETF (Dist)	2,999,053	2.15		<ul> <li>iShares Emerging Markets</li> </ul>		
69,599	iShares Edge MSCI World Minimum Volatility UCITS ETF (Acc)	2,929,664	2.10		Government Bond Index Fund	4 070 000	4 44
28,652	iShares Edge MSCI World	2,323,004	2.10	26,851	(LU) X2 (USD) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	1,970,336	1.41
-,	Momentum Factor UCITS			20,031	iShares Euro Government Bond		
	ETF (Acc)	1,039,766	0.75		Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	3,503,840	2.52
113,335	iShares Edge MSCI World Quality	2 572 474	2.57	7,271			
23,856	Factor UCITS ETF USD (Acc) iShares Edge MSCI World Size	3,573,174	2.57		iShares Japan Equity Index Fund	1 004 040	0.74
20,000	Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	674,514	0.48	9,599	(LU) X2 (EUR) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	1,031,648	0.74
52,820	iShares Edge MSCI World Value			9,555	iShares Pacific ex Japan Equity		
	Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	1,323,933	0.95		Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	1,152,737	0.83
44,726						7,658,561	5.50
	Government Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	2,332,908	1.67	Total Collective Inv	restment Schemes	7,658,561	5.50
15,559	iShares EUR Bond 10-15yr UCITS	2,002,000	1.07	Securities portfolio		139,416,538	100.13
-,-	ETF (Dist)	2,806,688	2.02	Securities portiono	at market value	138,410,330	100.13
748,628	iShares EUR Bond 20yr Target	4.007.455	0.00	Other Net Liabilitie	s	(183,483)	(0.13)
	Duration UCITS ETF (Dist)	4,267,180	3.06	Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	139,233,055	100.00
					,	-,,	

 $<sup>^{\</sup>rm 1}$  Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.  $^{\star}$  All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Cumana	Divishes	Comment	Cal	Countain	Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR			
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUK			
EUR	298,584	AUD	476,395	Toronto					
EUR	157,450	CAD	237,849	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	3,074			
EUR	1,301,415	CHF	1,485,672	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	(83)			
EUR	2,458,507	GBP	2,115,766	Dominion Bank Bank of America	5/6/2019	(23,271)			
				Merrill Lynch	5/6/2019	71,389			
EUR	2,463,441	GBP	2,120,000	Goldman Sachs	5/6/2019	71,546			
EUR EUR	3,121,993 69,885,757	USD USD	3,485,819 78,545,930	Morgan Stanley Toronto	5/6/2019	(1,665)			
				Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(499,610)			
						(378,620)			
CHF He	dged Sha	re Class							
CHF	671,760	EUR	590,370	State Street Bank	4.410.100.40	0.004			
EUR	5,381	CHF	6,115	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	8,664			
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(74)			
						8,590			
GBP He	dged Sha	re Class							
EUR	202,473	GBP	177,501	State Street Bank					
GBP	7.162.231	EUR	8,287,067	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	2,266			
OD!	7,102,201	LOIT	0,207,007	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(208,655)			
						(206,389)			
USD He	dged Sha	re Class							
EUR	623,803	USD	698,863	State Street Bank					
USD	51,626,078	EUR	45,844,555	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(1,982)			
	- 1,020,010	_•	. 5,0,000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	383,124			
						381,142			
Total (Gross underlying exposure - EUR 135,802,338) (									

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Exchange Traded Funds Collective Investment Schemes	94.63 5.50
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Liabilities	100.13 (0.13)
	100.00

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Growth

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
<b>EXCHANGE T</b>	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				Ireland continued		
72,675	Germany iShares SLI UCITS ETF (DE) (Dist)	6,485,517 6,485,517	3.07	1,600,606 11,332	iShares EUR Bond 20yr Target Duration UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares Euro Corporate Bond Interest Rate Hedged UCITS ETF (Dist)	9,123,454	4.31 0.51
45,455	Ireland iShares \$ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	4,726,865	2.23	5,428	iShares Euro Inflation Linked Government Bond UCITS ETF (Acc)	1,135,538	0.54
17,103 12,745	iShares \$ TIPS UCITS ETF (Acc)	3,259,832 1,509,645	1.54 0.71	47,861 28,361	iShares France Bond UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares MSCI Canada UCITS	7,428,506	3.51
412,268	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 20+yr UCITS ETF (Dist)	1,824,822	0.86	142,711	ETF (Acc) iShares MSCI USA UCITS ETF (Acc)		1.49 15.94
9,134	iShares Core £ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	1,504,645	0.71	332,650	iShares Physical Gold ETC	7,584,755 197,721,067	3.59 93.48
44,861	iShares Core FTSE 100 UCITS ETF GBP (Acc)	5,784,489	2.73	Total Exchange Tra		204,206,584	96.55
268,957	iShares Core MSCI EM IMI UCITS ETF USD (Acc)*	6,385,308	3.02	Market Instruments			
185,790	iShares Core MSCI EMU UCITS ETF (Acc)	20,403,458	9.65	Official Stock Exch Dealt in on Anothe	lange Listing or r Regulated Market	204,206,584	96.55
160,566	iShares Core S&P 500 UCITS ETF (Acc)	39,033,595	18.46	Collective Inves	stment Schemes¹		
255,929	iShares Edge MSCI World Minimum Volatility UCITS ETF (Acc)	10,772,942	5.09	Collective inves	Stillent Schemes		
155,573	iShares Edge MSCI World Momentum Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	5,645,662	2.67	25,306	Luxembourg BlackRock Global Index Funds - iShares Japan Equity Index		
508,922	iShares Edge MSCI World Quality Factor UCITS ETF USD (Acc)	16,045,060	7.59	35,312	Fund (LU) X2 (EUR) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	3,590,640	1.70
180,360	iShares Edge MSCI World Size Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	5,099,574	2.41	53,512	iShares Pacific ex Japan Equity Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	4,240,634	2.00
330,738	iShares Edge MSCI World Value Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	8,289,948	3.92		mook i and (Lo) AL (Lort)	7,831,274	3.70
20,659	iShares Emerging Markets Local	5,250,010	3.02	Total Collective Inv	restment Schemes	7,831,274	3.70
<b></b>	Government Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)	1,077,573	0.51	Securities portfolio	at market value	212,037,858	100.25
17,451	iShares EUR Bond 10-15yr UCITS ETF (Dist)	3,147,986	1.49	Other Net Liabilitie		(535,765)	(0.25)
	• ,	, , ,		Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	211,502,093	100.00

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10. \* All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Growth continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
EUR	3,176,797	AUD	5,068,624	Toronto		
EUR	4,130,888	CAD	6,240,243	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	32,702
EUR	6,228,330	CHF	7,110,149	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	(2,184)
EUR	744,352	GBP	640,582	Dominion Bank Bank of America	5/6/2019	(111,373)
	744,332		040,302	Merrill Lynch	5/6/2019	21,614
EUR	749,490	GBP	645,000	Goldman Sachs	5/6/2019	21,767
EUR	1,383,285	USD	1,550,571	Citibank	5/6/2019	(6,189)
EUR	90,084,054	USD	101,247,180	Toronto Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(644,007)
USD	1,966,570	EUR	1,751,855	Citibank	5/6/2019	10,397
USD	3,856,984	EUR	3,454,523	Morgan Stanley	5/6/2019	1,738
USD	1,613,263	EUR	1,440,037	UBS	5/6/2019	5,616
	,,		, ,,,,,			(669,919)
CHF He	dged Sha	re Class	<b>3</b>			
CHF	213,574	EUR	187,720	State Street Bank		
EUR	7,875	CHF	8,898	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	2,732
	,		-,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(60)
						2,672
GBP He	edged Sha	re Class	<b>S</b>			
EUR	417,928	GBP	366,094	State Street Bank		
GBP	8,393,632	EUR	9,712,699	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	5,003
02.	0,000,002		0,1 12,000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(245,368)
						(240,365)
USD He	dged Sha	re Class	6			
EUR	3,670,979	USD	4,114,733	State Street Bank		
USD	47,470,822	EUR	42,177,667	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(13,487)
			, , ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	329,260
						315,773
Total (Gro	ss underlying	exposure	- EUR 170,119	,066)		(591,839)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Exchange Traded Funds Collective Investment Schemes	96.55 3.70
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Liabilities	100.25 (0.25)
	100.00

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Moderate

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				urities and Money Market Instrumer change Listing or Dealt in on Anoth			
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
EXCHANGE T	RADED FUNDS <sup>1</sup>				Ireland continued		
153,677	Germany iShares SLI UCITS ETF (DE) (Dist)	13,714,136 13,714,136	2.49	34,040 33,386 203,167	iShares EUR Covered Bond UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares EUR Government Bond 15-30yr UCITS ETF EUR (Dist) iShares France Bond UCITS	5,358,917 8,194,927	0.97 1.49
188,103 203,727	Ireland iShares \$ Corporate Bond Interest Rate Hedged UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares \$ Corporate Bond UCITS	16,315,678	2.96	,	ETF (Acc) iShares MSCI Canada UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares MSCI USA UCITS ETF (Acc)	31,533,550 6,351,618 23,910,627	5.73 1.15 4.34
94,068 1,312,211	ETF (Dist)* iShares \$ TiPS UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares \$ Treasury Bond 20+yr	21,185,571 17,929,361	3.85 3.26	877,388 8,311,687	ishares Physical Gold ETC ishares US Mortgage Backed Securities UCITS ETF	20,005,331	3.63
1,312,211	UCITS ETF (Dist)	5,808,239	1.06		-	506,839,593	92.05
111,953	iShares \$ Treasury Bond 7-10yr			Total Exchange Tra	aded Funds	520,553,729	94.54
34,114	UCITS ETF (Dist) iShares Core £ Corporate Bond UCITS ETF (Dist)*	19,961,220 5,619,603	3.63 1.02	ū	Securities and Money	,,	
65,993	iShares Core FTSE 100 UCITS ETF			Official Stock Exch			0.4.5.4
338,166	GBP (Acc) iShares Core MSCI EMU UCITS	8,509,302	1.55	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	520,553,729	94.54
380,142	ETF (Acc) iShares Core S&P 500 UCITS	37,137,390	6.74	Collective Inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
434,238	ETF (Acc) iShares Core UK Gilts UCITS	92,412,520	16.78		Luxembourg		
438,537	ETF (Dist) iShares Edge MSCI EM Minimum	6,671,633	1.21	103,576	BlackRock Global Index Funds - iShares Emerging Markets		
524,009	Volatility UCITS ETF iShares Edge MSCI World Minimum	11,274,786	2.05		Government Bond Index	10 000 010	0.00
324,696	Volatility UCITS ETF (Acc) iShares Edge MSCI World Momentum Factor UCITS	22,057,363	4.01	75,282	iShares Euro Government Bond	12,262,816	2.23
	ETF (Acc)	11,783,047	2.14	38,488	Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR) BlackRock Global Index Funds -	9,823,549	1.78
1,069,037	Factor UCITS ETF USD (Acc)	33,704,109	6.12	,	iShares Japan Equity Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	5,461,096	0.99
353,314	iShares Edge MSCI World Size Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	9,989,747	1.81	46,619	BlackRock Global Index Funds - iShares Pacific ex Japan Equity		
647,421	iShares Edge MSCI World Value Factor UCITS ETF (Acc)	16,227,607	2.95		Index Fund (LU) X2 (EUR)	5,598,429	6.02
490,134	iShares Edge S&P 500 Minimum Volatility UCITS ETF (Acc)	23,629,360	4.29	Total Collective Inv	restment Schemes	33,145,890 33,145,890	6.02
116,955	iShares Emerging Markets Local Government Bond UCITS	23,029,300	4.29	Securities portfolio	-	553,699,619	100.56
	ETF (Dist)	6,100,373	1.11	Other Net Liabilitie	s	(3,066,052)	(0.56)
1,527,391	iShares EUR Bond 20yr Target Duration UCITS ETF (Dist)	8,706,129	1.58	Total Net Assets (E	-	550,633,567	100.00
	(2.50)	-,. 55,.20			<del>-</del>		

 $<sup>^{\</sup>rm 1}$  Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Moderate continued

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)			
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR			
EUR	4,659,637	AUD	7,434,516	Toronto					
EUR	0.060.064	CAD	12 540 706	Dominion Bank Toronto	5/6/2019	47,966			
EUK	8,968,964	CAD	13,548,786	Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(4,742			
EUR	13,438,832	CHF	15,341,529	Toronto	0.0.20.0	(.,=			
				Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(240,309)			
EUR	6,076,444	GBP	5,229,327	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	5/6/2019	176,444			
EUR	6,077,261	GBP	5,230,000	Goldman Sachs	5/6/2019	176,444			
EUR	3,469,127	USD	3,888,662	Citibank	5/6/2019	(15,521)			
EUR	9,331,718	USD	10,419,204	Morgan Stanley	5/6/2019	(4,978)			
EUR	260,517,514	USD	292,800,584	Toronto					
LICD	0.004.454	FUD	0.000.704	Dominion Bank	5/6/2019	(1,862,429			
USD	3,334,154	EUR	2,960,784	JP Morgan	5/6/2019	26,967			
						(1,700,100)			
CHF He	edged Sha	re Class	3						
CHF	1,553,427	EUR	1,367,646	State Street Bank					
EUD	44.475	0115	10.010	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	17,603			
EUR	44,175	CHF	49,940	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(358)			
				a made company	1 1/0/2010	17,245			
						17,240			
GBP H	edged Sha	re Class	5						
EUR	2,486,114	GBP	2,172,026	State Street Bank					
ODD	70 500 004	EUD	00 507 000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	36,247			
GBP	76,502,691	EUR	88,567,828	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(2,279,040)			
				,		(2,242,793)			
						(=,= :=,: 00)			
USD H	edged Sha	re Class	3						
EUR	4,717,791	USD	5,290,266	State Street Bank					
USD	130,148,558	ELID	115,589,581	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(19,286)			
USD	130, 140,330	LUK	110,008,001	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	949,695			
				, . ,		930,409			
Total (Gro	nss underlying	exposure	- FUR 528 699	106)		(2,995,239			
otal (Gro	Total (Gross underlying exposure - EUR 528,699,106)								

### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Exchange Traded Funds Collective Investment Schemes	94.54 6.02
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Liabilities	100.56 (0.56)
	100.00

### BlackRock Style Advantage Fund

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	curities and Money Market Instrum			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	
BONDS					Supranational continued			
	Germany			USD 89,000,000	International Bank for			
USD 90,000,000	Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau 1.00% 15/7/2019	89,851,236	2.77		Reconstruction & Development 1.875% 7/10/2019	88,836,467	2.74	
USD 90,000,000	Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	89,851,236	2.77	USD 35,042,000	International Finance Corp 1.75%	04.070.400	4.00	
002 00,000,000	1.25% 30/9/2019	89,680,950	2.76		16/9/2019	34,976,483	1.08	
USD 75,000,000	Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau					1,220,518,379	37.61	
	RegS 1.625% 12/11/2019	74,752,875	2.30		United States			
		254,285,061	7.83	USD 115,000,000	United States Treasury Bill			
	Commonational			1,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	114,852,563	3.54	
USD 150,000,000	Supranational Asian Development Bank 1.75%			USD 98,000,000	United States Treasury Bill			
000 100,000,000	10/1/2020	149,532,078	4.61	USD 160,000,000	18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	97,688,076	3.01	
USD 65,000,000	Asian Development Bank 1.625%			03D 160,000,000	29/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	159,038,009	4.90	
1100 54 000 000	5/5/2020	64,636,094	1.99	USD 144,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	,,		
USD 54,989,000	European Bank for Reconstruction & Development 0.875%				12/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	142,994,144	4.40	
	22/7/2019	54,877,942	1.69	USD 140,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 7/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	120 527 007	4.07	
USD 20,000,000	European Bank for Reconstruction	- 1,011,01		USD 125,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	138,537,907	4.27	
	& Development 1.75%			120,000,000	5/12/2019 (Zero Coupon)	123,541,140	3.81	
USD 30,000,000	26/11/2019 European Bank for Reconstruction	19,937,821	0.61	USD 135,000,000				
03D 30,000,000	& Development 1.50%			LICD 447 000 000	2/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)	133,007,748	4.10	
	16/3/2020	29,821,735	0.92	USD 117,000,000	United States Treasury Bill 27/2/2020 (Zero Coupon)	114,871,408	3.54	
USD 40,000,000	European Bank for Reconstruction			USD 117,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	114,071,400	J.J <del>.</del>	
	& Development 1.625%	20 702 400	4.00		26/3/2020 (Zero Coupon)	114,744,747	3.53	
USD 138,833,000	5/5/2020 European Investment Bank	39,783,109	1.23	USD 130,000,000	United States Treasury Bill	107.011.000	0.00	
000 100,000,000	1.125% 15/8/2019	138,488,278	4.27	USD 130,000,000	23/4/2020 (Zero Coupon) United States Treasury Bill	127,244,820	3.92	
USD 80,000,000	Inter-American Development Bank			300 100,000,000	21/5/2020 (Zero Coupon)	127,100,797	3.92	
LICD 150 000 000	1.125% 12/9/2019	79,700,696	2.45			1,393,621,359	42.94	
USD 150,000,000	Inter-American Development Bank 1.75% 15/10/2019	149,643,678	4.61	Total Bonds		2,868,424,799	88.38	
USD 30,000,000	Inter-American Development Bank				Securities and Money			
	1.625% 12/5/2020	29,809,973	0.92	Market Instruments				
USD 241,279,000	International Bank for			Official Stock Exch	nange Listing or			
	Reconstruction & Development 1.25% 26/7/2019	240,814,256	7.42	Dealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	2,868,424,799	88.38	
USD 100,000,000	International Bank for	, ,		Securities portfolio	at market value	2,868,424,799	88.38	
	Reconstruction & Development			Other Net Assets		377,002,104	11.62	
	0.875% 15/8/2019	99,659,769	3.07		ICD)			
				Total Net Assets (U	וטטון	3,245,426,903	100.00	

Holding	Description	Countermorty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Decarintion	Countamoutu	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D
47.007	Australia	D 1 (A :			Australia continued		
17,367	AGL Energy Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(24,524)	(1,017,050) (189,840)	Boral Ltd Brambles Ltd	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(310,260) 22,608
44,720	AGL Energy Ltd	Credit Suisse	(44,575)	204,487	Caltex Australia Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(52,883)
14,060	AGL Energy Ltd	Citibank	(15,766)	30,170	Caltex Australia Ltd	Citibank	(7,936)
22,100	AGL Energy Ltd	HSBC	(29,639)	43,517	Caltex Australia Ltd	Bank of America	
11,915 131,310	AGL Energy Ltd AGL Energy Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(11,876) (120,076)	111,616	Caltex Australia Ltd	Merrill Lynch HSBC	16,567 54,855
38,760	ALS Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,179)	78,038	Caltex Australia Ltd	JP Morgan	38,634
101,420	Alumina Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,262)	(551,088)	Challenger Ltd	Credit Suisse	(16,431)
41,651	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Credit Suisse	6,343	(5,098)	Challenger Ltd	HSBC	(187)
150,054	Amcor Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	32,167	(296,749)	Challenger Ltd	JP Morgan	(47,244)
104,570 294,301	Amcor Ltd/Australia Amcor Ltd/Australia	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	2,845	(947,978)	Challenger Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(17,672)
294,301	Afficor Etd/Australia	Merrill Lynch	16,297	32,833 31,350	CIMIC Group Ltd CIMIC Group Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	1,353 3,625
(37,700)	AMP Ltd	Goldman Sachs	266	154,757	CIMIC Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(110,509)
, , ,		JP Morgan	(2,772)	403,800	Coca-Cola Amatil Ltd	Goldman Sachs	29,439
(2,335,946)		Credit Suisse	16,169	38,780	Coca-Cola Amatil Ltd	Credit Suisse	18,617
(666,927) 13,896	AMP Ltd Ansell Ltd	HSBC Bank of America	6,241	(4,200)		Goldman Sachs	(563)
13,090	Ariseii Liu	Merrill Lynch	(4,425)	(199,851) (36,050)	Coles Group Ltd Coles Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	46,787 6,005
42,188	Ansell Ltd	Credit Suisse	(51,826)	(45,108)	Coles Group Ltd	HSBC	9,055
25,952	Ansell Ltd	HSBC	(26,048)	(53,327)	Coles Group Ltd	JP Morgan	9,504
59,601	Ansell Ltd	JP Morgan	(33,641)	(3,810)	Commonwealth Bank		
208,738	Ansell Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(94,722)	(000 700)	of Australia	Goldman Sachs	(2,006)
	APA Group (Unit) APA Group (Unit)	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	40,256 (13,032)	(222,760) (10,147)	Computershare Ltd CSL Ltd	Goldman Sachs HSBC	40,683 (58,973)
	APA Group (Unit)	HSBC	(14,620)		CSL Ltd	JP Morgan	(48,270)
	APA Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	1,439	(20,470)	CSL Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(188)
	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Credit Suisse	(144,826)	(162,409)	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	HSBC	86,919
, , ,	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	HSBC	(116,169)	(44,579)	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	JP Morgan	49,064
. , ,	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(71,199) (70,337)	(335,540) (77,306)	Downer EDI Ltd Downer EDI Ltd	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	188,322 25,685
	ASX Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(4,831)	(194,982)	Downer EDI Ltd	HSBC	93,757
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	3,847	(34,974)	Downer EDI Ltd	JP Morgan	11,620
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Credit Suisse	(7,914)	112,795	DuluxGroup Ltd	Bank of America	
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	HSBC	(15,711)			Merrill Lynch	(781)
(363,407) 2,482,254	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit) Aurizon Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	11,555 93,570	124,842 34,341	DuluxGroup Ltd DuluxGroup Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	(1,756) 238
349,681	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	93,370	283,640	DuluxGroup Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(340)
	gg	Merrill Lynch	43,569	1,104,910	Evolution Mining Ltd	Goldman Sachs	155,845
492,849	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	109,168	9,272	Evolution Mining Ltd	Citibank	1,476
613,323	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	HSBC	135,854	16,580	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	44,650
1,198,981 923,839	Aurizon Holdings Ltd AusNet Services	JP Morgan HSBC	227,764 (32,320)	82,360 20,950	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	117,422
187,050	AusNet Services	JP Morgan	(2,589)	20,930	Flight Centre Haver Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	53,801
1,761,624	AusNet Services	Goldman Sachs	(53,228)	15,771	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	Citibank	20,851
27,860	Australia & New Zealand			(48,226)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(18,694)
70.005	Banking Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	21,617	(174,207)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	HSBC	(65,842)
79,995	Australia & New Zealand Banking Group Ltd	Citibank	(27,686)	(1,458,834) 54,060	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd Goodman Group (Reit)	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(565,491) (10,119)
14.660	Australia & New Zealand	Bank of America	(27,000)	203,340	GPT Group/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(23,370)
,	Banking Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	16,135	(104,500)	Harvey Norman Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(465)
63,856	Australia & New Zealand			(12,600)	Healthscope Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(40)
50,000	Banking Group Ltd	HSBC	12,818	(647,705)	Incitec Pivot Ltd	Goldman Sachs	27,964
56,662	Australia & New Zealand Banking Group Ltd	JP Morgan	11,374	(40,640) (175,894)	Insurance Australia Group Ltd IOOF Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs HSBC	11,162 43.788
124,130	BHP Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(8,496)	(69)		JP Morgan	43,760
148,781	BHP Group Ltd	Citibank	(31,926)		James Hardie Industries	o. morgan	
206,456	BHP Group Ltd	Bank of America			Plc CDI	Goldman Sachs	43,163
400.004	DUD O Ltd	Merrill Lynch	80,029	(257,281)	James Hardie Industries		
182,324 92,205	BHP Group Ltd BlueScope Steel Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	127,915	(07.204)	Plc CDI James Hardie Industries	Credit Suisse	98,026
92,203	Bideocope Oteel Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(153,178)	(07,301)	Plc CDI	HSBC	3,177
151,380	BlueScope Steel Ltd	Credit Suisse	(293,399)	(75.381)	James Hardie Industries		0,111
101,161	BlueScope Steel Ltd	Citibank	(119,040)		Plc CDI	JP Morgan	14,088
232,335	BlueScope Steel Ltd	HSBC	(413,559)		Lendlease Group (Unit)	Credit Suisse	(112,483)
52,593 723,730	BlueScope Steel Ltd BlueScope Steel Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(101,934) (782,342)	(103,729)		JP Morgan	(77,659)
(419,232)		Credit Suisse	(163,246)	(194,100) (82,382)	Lendlease Group (Unit) Lendlease Group (Unit)	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(2,142)
(343,717)	Boral Ltd	HSBC	(128,477)	(52,552)	Group (Grin)	Merrill Lynch	(13,116)
(479,911)	Boral Ltd	JP Morgan	(199,629)	(52,711)	Lendlease Group (Unit)	Citibank	15,324

11-12	P	0. 11	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11-1-12	Post 100	<b>0</b>	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Australia continued				Australia continued		
12,355	Macquarie Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(31,814)	54,754	Rio Tinto Ltd	HSBC	164,868
13,806	Macquarie Group Ltd	Citibank	(12,232)	36,307	Rio Tinto Ltd	JP Morgan	112,073
14,804	Macquarie Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(38,120)	40,050	Rio Tinto Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(26,018)
12,989	Macquarie Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10,789	180,960 103,876	Santos Ltd Santos Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(11,273) (6,471)
6,920	Macquarie Group Ltd	HSBC	10,738	(18,703)	SEEK Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,406)
13.660	Macquarie Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(3,433)	(177,578)	Seven Group Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	60,709
114,555	Metcash Ltd	Bank of America	(0,100)	(45,836)	Seven Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	18,665
,		Merrill Lynch	(2,379)	(1,600)	Sims Metal Management Ltd	Goldman Sachs	134
85,870	Metcash Ltd	Credit Suisse	5,944	(227,415)	Sims Metal Management Ltd	HSBC	62,967
139,940	Metcash Ltd	HSBC	3,818	(259,584)	Sims Metal Management Ltd	JP Morgan	42,294
729,382	Metcash Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(47,301)	282,430	South32 Ltd	Bank of America	
1,245,260	Mirvac Group (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(15,742)	000 000	0 4100141	Merrill Lynch	(27,370)
299,810	Mirvac Group (Reit)	HSBC	25,841	828,802	South32 Ltd	Citibank	(91,791)
408,633	Mirvac Group (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	31,114	311,478 755,700	South32 Ltd South32 Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	4,312 12,176
64,717	National Australia Bank Ltd	Bank of America	31,114	1,063,140	South32 Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(109,371)
01,717	readonar readrana Barin Eta	Merrill Lynch	99.002	925,373	Stockland (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	115,609
45,500	National Australia Bank Ltd	Credit Suisse	17,265	296,498	Stockland (Reit)	HSBC	124,470
92,405	National Australia Bank Ltd	HSBC	42,855	92,101	Stockland (Reit)	Credit Suisse	44,627
129,236	National Australia Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	59,936	150,600	Stockland (Reit)	JP Morgan	63,281
116,780	Newcrest Mining Ltd	Goldman Sachs	35,724	60,922	Stockland (Reit)	Bank of America	
14,879	Newcrest Mining Ltd	Citibank	5,047			Merrill Lynch	24,459
45,780	Newcrest Mining Ltd	JP Morgan	47,070	(178,600)	Suncorp Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	89,446
227,950	Northern Star Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	48,913	78,899	Sydney Airport (Unit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
(14,200) (277,266)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia Nufarm Ltd/Australia	Credit Suisse	3,500 176,180	64,413	Sydney Airport (Unit)	HSBC	(15,838) (6,242)
(385,957)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia	HSBC	206,720	89,025	Sydney Airport (Unit)	JP Morgan	(8,627)
(299,762)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	174,296	48,346	Sydney Airport (Unit)	Citibank	(3,681)
, ,	Oil Search Ltd	Goldman Sachs	181,061	(4,100)	Tabcorp Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	126
(42,850)	Oil Search Ltd	JP Morgan	10,183	(347,820)	Tabcorp Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	18,049
182,450	Orica Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,832	(280,648)	Tabcorp Holdings Ltd	HSBC	20,145
22,170	Orica Ltd	Citibank	(767)	(81,172)	Tabcorp Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	5,057
24,550	Orica Ltd	Bank of America	40.070	385,038	Telstra Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	95,948
16.057	Orica Ltd	Merrill Lynch	10,876 22,340	254,039 200,902	Telstra Corp Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd	Citibank HSBC	12,309 42,632
16,057 (530,330)	Origin Energy Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	188,866	(86,010)	TPG Telecom Ltd	Credit Suisse	639
	Origin Energy Ltd	Credit Suisse	15,480	(300,375)	TPG Telecom Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(8,525)
	Origin Energy Ltd	HSBC	5,425	(393,061)	Transurban Group (Unit)	Credit Suisse	(83,665)
(57,163)	Origin Energy Ltd	JP Morgan	8,705	(111,369)	Transurban Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	(41,628)
143,006	Orora Ltd	Citibank	(4,949)	(517,500)	Transurban Group (Unit)	Goldman Sachs	(41,656)
221,856	Orora Ltd	Bank of America		(146,740)	Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	Goldman Sachs	29,874
100.050	0 111	Merrill Lynch	1,536	(225,843)	Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	Credit Suisse	204,806
193,058	Orora Ltd	HSBC ID Margan	4,009	(211,037)	Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	HSBC	6,538
195,741 1,126,635	Orora Ltd Orora Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	2,070 (33,053)	(12,190)	Washington H Soul Pattinson & Co Ltd	HSBC	7,660
(536,684)	OZ Minerals Ltd	Goldman Sachs	104,893	191,210	Wesfarmers Ltd	Goldman Sachs	25,940
(367,575)	OZ Minerals Ltd	Credit Suisse	113,681	130,153	Wesfarmers Ltd	Bank of America	
	OZ Minerals Ltd	HSBC	28,472	,		Merrill Lynch	65,767
(75,881)	OZ Minerals Ltd	JP Morgan	11,030	121,251	Wesfarmers Ltd	HSBC	57,926
(5,100)	Perpetual Ltd	Goldman Sachs	276	432,118	Wesfarmers Ltd	JP Morgan	278,179
(6,140)	Perpetual Ltd	HSBC	(3,244)	(211,440)	Westpac Banking Corp	Goldman Sachs	8,112
467,440	Qantas Airways Ltd	Goldman Sachs	52,311	(12,450)	Westpac Banking Corp	HSBC	(5,117)
185,340	Qantas Airways Ltd	Bank of America	22.072	(359,510)	Whitehaven Coal Ltd	Goldman Sachs	55,317
121,630	Qantas Airways Ltd	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	32,073 9,261	(140,807) (144,571)	Whitehaven Coal Ltd Whitehaven Coal Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	27,941 18,610
86,004	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	Bank of America	0,201	(73,572)	Whitehaven Coal Ltd	JP Morgan	11,204
33,33	Q22caraco e.cap 2.ta	Merrill Lynch	(54,174)	(50,996)	WiseTech Global Ltd	Credit Suisse	(79,424)
57,779	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	Citibank	(46,794)	(73,614)	WiseTech Global Ltd	HSBC	(111,187)
117,077	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	HSBC	(86,124)	24,258	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Bank of America	
43,220	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(23,873)			Merrill Lynch	(13,265)
273,310	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(166,183)	132,273	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Credit Suisse	4,914
	Qube Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(450)	42,991	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	HSBC	17,260
(8,190)	Ramsay Health Care Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,390)	53,842	Woodside Petroleum Ltd	JP Morgan	21,616
2,990 27,340	REA Group Ltd REA Group Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	15,311 (26,227)	49,120 11,367	Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(54,136) (10,071)
14,316	Rio Tinto Ltd	Citibank	(13,873)	8,110	Woolworths Group Ltd	Citibank	(13,417)
1 7,0 10			(10,010)	17,426	Woolworths Group Ltd	HSBC	(15,440)
	Rio Tinto Ltd	Bank of America		17.720			
17,560	Rio Tinto Ltd	Merrill Lynch	24,189	65,608	Woolworths Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(60,638)

(42,370) Xero Ltd (10,207) Xero Ltd (10,207) Xero Ltd (15,691) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd  Austria (13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (13,508) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (104) Cesterre (105,556) Lenzing (106,739) Cesterre (106,739) Cesterre (107,429) Cesterre	cription	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(10,207) Xero Ltd (15,691) Xero Ltd (15,691) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) BaWAG (104) BaWAG (104) Immofina (134,422) Immofina (1548) Lenzing (15,456) Lenzing (15,456) Lenzing (15,456) Lenzing (15,456) Lenzing (15,466) Cesterre (23,209) Cesterre (24,306) Cesterre (25,20) Cesterre (26,217) Cesterre (26,217) Cesterre (27,20) Cesterre (28,20) Cesterre (29,20) Cesterre (29,20) Cesterre (29,20) Cesterre (29,20) Cesterre (20,20) Cesterre (20,20	tralia continued				Austria continued		
(15,691) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (24,555) Xero Ltd (13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105,556) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing (6,184) Oesterre (207,429) Oesterre (23,209) Oesterre (24,965) UNIQA I (24,965) Verbund (26,496) Verbund	Ltd	Goldman Sachs	674	3,401	Vienna Insurance Group AG		
Austria (13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (12,380) Erste Gr (134,422) Immofina (134,422) Oesterre (134,422) Oesterre (134,833) Oesterre (134,337) OMV AC (14,337) OMV AC (14,337) OMV AC (14,337) OMV AC (14,337) OMV AC (14,338) Immofina (14,349) Oesterre (14,344) Oesterre (15,454) Oesterre (16,454) Oest		Credit Suisse	(44,794)		Wiener Versicherung	Bank of America	
(13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,607) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (11,646) Immofina (134,422) Oesterre (23,209) Oesterre (24,965) Immofina (25,459) Oesterre (26,459) Oesterre (26,459) Oesterre (27,406) Oesterre (28,406) Oesterre (29,407) Oesterre (20,407) Oesterre (20,408) Oesterre (20,4		HSBC	(61,627)		Gruppe	Merrill Lynch	(8,159)
(13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (24,856) Andritz A (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) Immofina (105,406) Lenzing (105,406) Cesterre (207,429) Cester	Ltd	JP Morgan	(107,224)	(11,834)		Credit Suisse	52,952
(13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (24,856) Andritz A (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) Immofina (105,406) Lenzing (105,406) Cesterre (207,429) Cester			(365,192)	(40,240)	voestalpine AG	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	80,221
(13,809) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (18,696) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (24,856) Andritz A (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) Immofina (105,406) Lenzing (105,406) Cesterre (207,429) Cester				(31,007)	voestalpine AG	Merrill Lynch	113,831
(18,696) Andritz A (13,508) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (44,856) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) BAWAG  12,380 Erste Gr (58,158) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Cesterre 24,337 CMV ACI				(31,468)	voestalpine AG	Citibank	87,433
(13,508) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (11,606) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (6575) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) BAWAG  12,380 Erste Gr (58,158) Immofina (9,472) Immofina (134,422) Immofina (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,251 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund		JP Morgan	75,811	(37,770)	voestalpine AG	HSBC	169,004
(11,606) Andritz A (44,856) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (106) BAWAG (107) Cesterre (107) Cest	IZ AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	28,789	(25,088)	voestalpine AG	JP Morgan	112,258
(11,606) Andritz A (44,856) Andritz A (575) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (105) BAWAG (106) BAWAG (107) Cesterre (107) Cest	tz AG	Citibank	25,624	43,672	Wienerberger AG	Credit Suisse	(37,036)
(575) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (387) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (105)		Deutsche Bank	17,872	72,622	Wienerberger AG	Bank of America	(400 404)
(387) BAWAG (66,792) BAWAG (104) Immofine (104) Lenzing (104,422) Immofine (104,5556) Lenzing (104,648) Oesterre (104,649) Oesterre (104,647) Oesterr		Goldman Sachs	55,598	7 266	Mianarhargar AC	Merrill Lynch	(102,104)
(66,792) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG (104) BAWAG  12,380 Erste Gr (58,158) Immofini (9,472) Immofini (134,422) Immofini (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interni 26,252 Raiffeise Interni 26,252 Raiffeise Interni 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (141,766) UNIQA I (158,638) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (1766) UNIQA I		Citibank	1,617	7,366	Wienerberger AG	JP Morgan	(6,247)
(104) BAWAG  12,380 Erste Gr (58,158) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (548) Lenzing 50,618 Cesterre 28,883 Cesterre 23,209 Cesterre 23,209 Cesterre 23,209 Cesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (21,322) Verbund		Credit Suisse	1,071				(100,087)
12,380 Erste Gr (58,158) Immofina (9,472) Immofina (134,422) Immofina (8,146) Immofina (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 28,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I		HSBC	184,834		Dawhadaa		
(58,158) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (134,422) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (41,766) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund	AG Group AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	155	1	Barbados Brookfield Property Partners	JP Morgan	(2)
(58,158) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (9,472) Immofine (134,422) Immofine (8,146) Immofine (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (41,766) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund	Group Bank AG	Goldman Sachs	(2,893)	'	Brookheid i Toperty i arthers	or worgan	
(9,472) Immofina (134,422) Immofina (8,146) Immofina (8,146) Immofina (5,556) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (53,164) Verbund		Credit Suisse	18,820				(2)
(8,146) Immofina (548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 27,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (41,766) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund	ofinanz AG	Citibank	3,963		Belgium		
(548) Lenzing (5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,165 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 26,217 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,26) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,3	ofinanz AG	JP Morgan	43,498	3,187	Ackermans & van Haaren NV	Bank of America	
(5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,104) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund	ofinanz AG	Bank of America		0,107	7 CKCIII alis & Vali Fladicii IVV	Merrill Lynch	4,267
(5,556) Lenzing 50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,104) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund	in a A O	Merrill Lynch	7,317	3,299	Ackermans & van Haaren NV	Citibank	_
50,618 Oesterre 28,883 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,104) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verena I	•	Citibank HSBC	(1,040) 20,149	3,542	Ackermans & van Haaren NV	Credit Suisse	(5,533)
28,883 Oesterre  52,317 Oesterre 207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 2,066 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund	erreichische Post AG	HSBC	(200,511)	1,914	Ackermans & van Haaren NV	HSBC	(2,990)
207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (41,766) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (3,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verene	erreichische Post AG	Bank of America	(200,011)	13,814	Ageas	JP Morgan	(34,374)
207,429 Oesterre 23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interne 26,252 Raiffeise Interne 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund		Merrill Lynch	(67,681)	14,867	Ageas	HSBC	(36,994)
23,209 Oesterre 4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (188,638) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,109) Verbund (33,109) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verene	erreichische Post AG	Citibank	(37,946)	76,568	Ageas	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(104,235)
4,337 OMV AG 16,739 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 2,066 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (14,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (20,449) Verbund (33,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verena I Wiene	erreichische Post AG	Credit Suisse	(821,682)	18,144	Ageas	Citibank	(37,860)
16,739 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 2,066 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verena I Viene	erreichische Post AG	JP Morgan	(91,937)	18,851	Ageas	Credit Suisse	(46,908)
72,011 OMV AG 23,417 OMV AG 9,815 OMV AG 8,163 Raiffeise Intern: 26,252 Raiffeise Intern: 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 48,900 UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,26) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Verene		JP Morgan Bank of America	(9,921)	68,490	Ageas	Goldman Sachs	(117,403)
23,417 OMV AC 9,815 OMV AC 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,104) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Viene	70	Merrill Lynch	(36,236)	(8,145)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Citibank	12,906
23,417 OMV AC 9,815 OMV AC 8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (33,104) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund Viene	AG	Citibank	(146,243)	(34,005)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	JP Morgan	148,363
8,163 Raiffeise Interna 26,252 Raiffeise Interna 2,066 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 67,934 Telekom 80,788 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (141,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (31,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund		Credit Suisse	(53,566)	(115,410)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	342,555
Internal		HSBC	(22,452)	(11,000)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Goldman Sachs	22,281
26,252 Raiffeise Internations   Raiffeise Inte	eisen Bank	Office	(40,000)	(30,989)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Credit Suisse	123,553
2,066 Raiffeise Interna 26,217 Telekom 26,217 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	ernational AG	Citibank	(10,293)	(35,828)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	HSBC	156,317
2,066 Raiffeise Internations   Telekom   1,045 Telekom   31,045 Telekom   80,788 Telekom   (48,900) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (24,965 Vienna I Wiene	ernational AG	HSBC	(78,506)	3,332	Befimmo SA (Reit)	HSBC	(2,231)
26,217 Telekom  67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	eisen Bank	HODO	(70,300)	19,893	Befimmo SA (Reit)	Bank of America	()
67,934 Telekom 31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	ernational AG	JP Morgan	(6,178)	0.004	Deference CA (Deit)	Merrill Lynch	(6,659)
31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	om Austria AG	Bank of America		9,031 17,431	Befimmo SA (Reit) Befimmo SA (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(13,100) (11,670)
31,045 Telekom 80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Merrill Lynch	3,511	9,706	Befimmo SA (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(6,498)
80,788 Telekom (48,900) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	om Austria AG	Citibank	(2,274)	(1,166)	Bekaert SA	JP Morgan	130
(48,900) UNIQA I (65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	om Austria AG om Austria AG	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	2,078 5,409	(14,067)	Bekaert SA	HSBC	1,570
(65,152) UNIQA I (39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	A Insurance Group AG	Bank of America		631	bpost SA	Citibank	(184)
(39,080) UNIQA I (41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	s timodranios Group s to	Merrill Lynch	63,023	20,228	bpost SA	Credit Suisse	(33,451)
(41,766) UNIQA I (168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	A Insurance Group AG	Credit Suisse	107,959	105,518	bpost SA Cie d'Entreprises CFE	HSBC Citibank	(174,494)
(168,638) UNIQA I (46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	A Insurance Group AG	Deutsche Bank	50,367	1,487 1,339	Cie d'Entreprises CFE	Bank of America	(1,825)
(46,126) Verbund (26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	A Insurance Group AG	JP Morgan	69,208	1,000	Ole a Enacphises of E	Merrill Lynch	(1,793)
(26,459) Verbund (40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene	•	HSBC	279,439	1,855	Cie d'Entreprises CFE	Deutsche Bank	(2,484)
(40,944) Verbund (13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(3,088) (1,771)	17,309	Colruyt SA	Bank of America	
(13,190) Verbund (53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Citibank	116,046			Merrill Lynch	14,293
(53,164) Verbund (21,322) Verbund 24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Goldman Sachs	34,469	32,707	Colruyt SA	Citibank	22,628
24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Bank of America	,	21,001	Colruyt SA Colruyt SA	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	37,494 38,876
24,965 Vienna I Wiene		Merrill Lynch	131,697	21,775 7,586	Colruyt SA Colruyt SA	Deutsche Bank	38,876 6,264
Wiene		HSBC	13,387	9,958	Colruyt SA	HSBC	17,779
	na Insurance Group AG			2,516	D'ieteren SA/NV	Bank of America	,0
	ener Versicherung	Crodit Suissa	(66 957)	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	6,176
Grupp 29 450 Vienna I	uppe na Insurance Group AG	Credit Suisse	(66,857)	10,680	D'ieteren SA/NV	Citibank	(6,554)
	ener Versicherung			33,958	D'ieteren SA/NV	JP Morgan	90,941
Grupp		JP Morgan	(78,868)	10,710	D'ieteren SA/NV	Credit Suisse	28,682
68,710 Vienna I	na Insurance Group AG	-	• •	310 10,106	D'ieteren SA/NV Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	761 2,255
Wiene Grupp	ener Versicherung	HSBC	(184,008)	30,640	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	Goldman Sachs	(18,772)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Belgium continued				Canada continued		
6,120	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	Bank of America		25,596	Canadian Imperial Bank		
8,029	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	Merrill Lynch Citibank	273 (6,809)	28,565	of Commerce Canadian Imperial Bank	Credit Suisse	(180,047)
2,413	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	JP Morgan	539	20,303	of Commerce	HSBC	(217,035)
4,246	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	HSBC	948	31,586	Canadian Imperial Bank		, ,
5,274 7,774	KBC Ancora KBC Ancora	Credit Suisse Citibank	(8,592)	108,686	of Commerce Canadian Imperial Bank	JP Morgan	(224,610)
17.392	KBC Ancora	JP Morgan	(4,164) (28,334)	100,000	of Commerce	Citibank	(455,469)
22,351	KBC Ancora	Bank of America	, , ,	21,210	Canadian Imperial Bank		(,,
12 157	KDC Angers	Merrill Lynch	(5,986)	4.250	of Commerce	Goldman Sachs	(102,577)
13,157 4,943	KBC Ancora KBC Ancora	Deutsche Bank HSBC	(3,523) (8,053)	4,259	Canadian National Railway Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(15,550)
(63,379)	KBC Group NV	HSBC	182,461	17,995	Canadian National Railway Co	Credit Suisse	(70,490)
11,154	Melexis NV	Credit Suisse	(123,217)	1,800	Canadian National Railway Co	HSBC	(5,011)
1,983	Melexis NV	HSBC	(21,906)	66,230	Canadian National Railway Co	JP Morgan	(259,438)
(12,250)	Proximus SADP Sofina SA	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(1,529) (5,468)	65,590	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd	Goldman Sachs	12,996
7,958	Sofina SA	Goldman Sachs	(24,189)	30.060	Canadian Natural	Bank of America	,
6,830	Sofina SA	Citibank	(15,242)	33,555	Resources Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(16,219)
6,431	Sofina SA	JP Morgan	(50,232)	10,300	Canadian Natural		
3,574	Sofina SA	Bank of America	(47.547)	0.070	Resources Ltd	Credit Suisse	(10,049)
4,192	Sofina SA	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(17,547) (20,582)	8,076	Canadian Natural Resources Ltd	HSBC	(7,879)
4,153	Sofina SA	Credit Suisse	(17,820)	60,180	Canadian Natural	ПОВО	(1,019)
7,710	Solvay SA	Bank of America	(,==,	55,122	Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	(58,712)
		Merrill Lynch	(52,652)	47,791	Canadian Natural		
4,447	Solvay SA	JP Morgan	(54,386)	6 700	Resources Ltd	Citibank	20,134
17,133 27,444	Solvay SA Solvay SA	Citibank Credit Suisse	(49,706) (335,632)	6,728 5,566	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	(12,829) (39,246)
6,747	Solvay SA	HSBC	(82,514)	5,684	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	HSBC	(10,839)
18,420	Telenet Group Holding NV	Goldman Sachs	20,918	13,583	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	JP Morgan	(25,901)
7,937	Telenet Group Holding NV	Credit Suisse	6,022	3,142	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	HSBC	(39,083)
11,976 6,313	Telenet Group Holding NV UCB SA	Citibank Credit Suisse	10,958 (8,453)	10,581	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(38,867)
38,779	UCB SA	HSBC	(51,926)	9,470	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Credit Suisse	(117,798)
(116,210)	Umicore SA	Goldman Sachs	186,467	36,890	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(139,783)
(219,068)	Umicore SA	Bank of America		12,520	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(47,748)
(00.704)	Heriaan CA	Merrill Lynch	814,008	(391,703)	Cenovus Energy Inc	Citibank	86,852
(99,781) (180,800)	Umicore SA Umicore SA	Credit Suisse Citibank	477,705 244,112	(360,084) (46,380)	Cenovus Energy Inc Cenovus Energy Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	156,028 29,199
(80,483)		Deutsche Bank	299,057	16,960	CGI Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,870
(168,125)	Umicore SA	HSBC	840,458	76,325	CGI Inc	Bank of America	
(10,194)	Umicore SA	JP Morgan	50,960	44400	0011	Merrill Lynch	125,234
			2,548,503	14,100	CGI Inc CGI Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	24,907
				28,537 14,000	CGI Inc	HSBC	5,273 28,713
(20.724)	Canada			25,483	CGI Inc	JP Morgan	45,014
(30,734)	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc 'B'	HSBC	(9,702)	610	Constellation Software		
(21,994)	Alimentation Couche-Tard		(0,: 02)	696	Inc/Canada	Citibank	(18,949)
	Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(53,319)	686	Constellation Software Inc/Canada	HSBC	6,342
(21,863)	Alimentation Couche-Tard	Citibank	22.002	456		11020	0,012
48,077	Inc 'B' Bank of Montreal	Bank of America	32,803		Inc/Canada	JP Morgan	5,571
10,077	Barik of Montroal	Merrill Lynch	(208,582)	890	Constellation Software		(10.004)
69,812	Bank of Montreal	Credit Suisse	(400,400)	(6,550)	Inc/Canada Dollarama Inc	Goldman Sachs Goldman Sachs	(12,984) 5,892
64,428	Bank of Montreal	Citibank	(302,854)	(49,270)	Enbridge Inc	Goldman Sachs	28,952
136,267 15.850	Bank of Montreal Bank of Montreal	HSBC Goldman Sachs	(781,546) (71,713)	(62,320)	3	Bank of America	
26,671	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Credit Suisse	(62,322)			Merrill Lynch	1,842
43,568	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	HSBC	(114,958)	(31,124)	<u> </u>	Citibank	16,793
22,237	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Bank of America		(194,515) (1,096)	Enbridge Inc Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	23,548 7,857
		Merrill Lynch	(36,651)	(2,620)		JP Morgan	13,634
4,520 31,445	Bank of Nova Scotia/The BCE Inc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(8,789) (1,859)	(2,293)	•	Bank of America	
126,060	BCE Inc	Bank of America	(1,008)			Merrill Lynch	(458)
,000	•	Merrill Lynch	66,151	(5,390)	Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(26,542)
15,850	BCE Inc	Credit Suisse	15,581	6,640 50,320	Fortis Inc/Canada Fortis Inc/Canada	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	4,196 47,977
33,051	BCE Inc	HSBC IP Morgan	28,336	26,050	Fortis Inc/Canada	HSBC	17,644
10,430	BCE Inc	JP Morgan	6,048				,

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
noluling	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	03
00 740	Canada continued	15.44	07.400	0.4.450	Canada continued	0	(00.00
28,740	Fortis Inc/Canada	JP Morgan	27,402	34,456	Royal Bank of Canada	Citibank	(88,36
43,764	Fortis Inc/Canada	Bank of America	40.000	11,173	Royal Bank of Canada	HSBC	(34,84
		Merrill Lynch	16,820	25,952		JP Morgan	(80,94
	Franco-Nevada Corp	HSBC	(255,382)	(82,220)		Goldman Sachs	12,65
. , ,	Franco-Nevada Corp	JP Morgan	(60,214)	(3,450)		HSBC	(75,59
(11,089)	Franco-Nevada Corp	Bank of America		(46,478)		Citibank	63,55
		Merrill Lynch	(17,211)		SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Citibank	68,14
(15, 187)	Franco-Nevada Corp	Citibank	(50,287)	(420,664)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	HSBC	777,96
(10, 130)	George Weston Ltd	Goldman Sachs	14,156	(68,699)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Bank of America	
283,140	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Goldman Sachs	18,939			Merrill Lynch	120,84
85,063	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Bank of America		34,887	Sun Life Financial Inc	Bank of America	
	•	Merrill Lynch	31,435			Merrill Lynch	(22,69
39,890	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Credit Suisse	30,662	137,678	Sun Life Financial Inc	Citibank	(126,17
43,640	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Citibank	5,161	163,770	Sun Life Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(126,67
58,261	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	HSBC	44,783	20,678	Sun Life Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(44,32
16,302	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	12,531	43,120	Sun Life Financial Inc	HSBC	(15,51
6,049	IGM Financial Inc	HSBC	313	21,618	Suncor Energy Inc	Citibank	(27,08
102.210	IGM Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,722)	31,385	Suncor Energy Inc	HSBC	(62,51
34,498	Imperial Oil Ltd	Bank of America	(30,722)	85,223	Suncor Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(143,87
37,730	Imperial Oil Eta	Merrill Lynch	(40,541)	77,850	Suncor Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	(68,70
16 70E	Imporial Oil Ltd	•					
16,705	Imperial Oil Ltd	Citibank	(16,421)	(83,920)	0, 1	HSBC	34,84
29,392	Imperial Oil Ltd	HSBC	(42,610)	(38,282)	Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	Bank of America	05.0
86,770	Imperial Oil Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(54,370)	(7.000)	T   D   1/1/D)	Merrill Lynch	35,65
(5,530)	Intact Financial Corp	Bank of America	(4.000)	(7,690)	Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	Citibank	5
		Merrill Lynch	(1,839)	(26,040)		Goldman Sachs	7,5
(4,008)	Intact Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(15,611)		Teck Resources Ltd 'B'	JP Morgan	54,50
(57,130)	Intact Financial Corp	HSBC	22,624	17,530		Goldman Sachs	3,7
404,790)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	Goldman Sachs	88,392	35,730	TELUS Corp	Credit Suisse	19,5
(84,850)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	Citibank	16,932	173,447	TELUS Corp	Citibank	3,8
(224,659)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	HSBC	59,505	15,827	TELUS Corp	HSBC	6,43
(26,344)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	JP Morgan	9,151	11,700	TELUS Corp	JP Morgan	6,8
16,196	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Citibank	(7,422)	82,400	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	JP Morgan	(42,68
12,531	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Bank of America		94,400	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	2,130			Merrill Lynch	17,44
11,354	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Credit Suisse	13,535	6,900	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Citibank	1,93
12,141	Loblaw Cos Ltd	HSBC	15,614	(13.635)	Wheaton Precious		
19,200	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(10,241)	, , ,	Metals Corp	Citibank	(29,83
	Metro Inc/CN	Bank of America	( · - ) = · · /	(86.432)	Wheaton Precious		(==,=,
(-,)		Merrill Lynch	(3,155)	(,,	Metals Corp	HSBC	(141,0
(196,870)	Metro Inc/CN	Goldman Sachs	(12,172)	(9.570)	Wheaton Precious		(,0
(30,160)	Metro Inc/CN	Citibank	7,579	(0,0.0)	Metals Corp	JP Morgan	(18,17
58,991	National Bank of Canada	Bank of America	1,010		Wetals corp	or worgan	
30,331	National Bank of Canada		(112,924)				(4,576,5
101,742	National Bank of Canada	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(206,766)				
,					Denmark		
29,493	National Bank of Canada	Citibank	(45,776)	(103,968)	Ambu A/S 'B'	Bank of America	
44,608	National Bank of Canada	HSBC	(95,942)	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	393,0
55,180	National Bank of Canada	JP Morgan	(118,680)	(126.611)	Ambu A/S 'B'	Citibank	327,2
89,230	National Bank of Canada	Goldman Sachs	(146,543)		Ambu A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	95,1
13,325	Pembina Pipeline Corp	HSBC	2,561	(83,721)		JP Morgan	906,9
4,858	Pembina Pipeline Corp	JP Morgan	934	(4,857)		Goldman Sachs	3
26,706	RioCan Real Estate	Bank of America		(26,495)		HSBC	287,0
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(3,948)	(118,937)		Credit Suisse	526,2
58,522	RioCan Real Estate			136	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Credit Suisse	(22,04
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(20,762)	566	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Bank of America	(22,0
29,530	RioCan Real Estate			300	AF WOILER - WAEISK A/S A	Merrill Lynch	(50,3
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	2,730	600	AD Mallan Mannels A/C (A)		• •
465,663	RioCan Real Estate			638	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Citibank	(43,8
	Investment Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(151,922)	664	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	HSBC	(99,3
4,730	Rogers Communications		, , ,	371	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	JP Morgan	(60,1
,	Inc 'B'	Citibank	2,762	1,763	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(77,58
27,029	Rogers Communications		_,, 0	613	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	HSBC	(83,70
21,525	Inc 'B'	HSBC	38,356	2,285	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	Bank of America	
17,983	Rogers Communications	11000	30,330			Merrill Lynch	(224,6
11,503		ID Moreon	20 660	1,312	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	Citibank	(108,2
2 200	Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	28,660	1,101	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(202,6
3,260	Rogers Communications	Cold O : 1	0.040	1,220	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(66,4
<b>57</b> 000	Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	6,042	31,900	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Citibank	(23,8
57,996	Rogers Communications	Bank of America	:-:	44,769	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	47,0
	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch	119,164	13,550	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Bank of America	,0
22,386	Royal Bank of Canada	Bank of America		10,000		Merrill Lynch	1,2
		Merrill Lynch	(49,636)	13,461	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	1,2
125,943	Royal Bank of Canada	Credit Suisse	(387,665)	10,701	Carloberg / VO D	Double Daily	1,2

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Denmark continued				Denmark continued		
31,640	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	HSBC	33,093	39,344	Pandora A/S	Bank of America	
2,780	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(127)			Merrill Lynch	(29,981)
(7,775)		HSBC	3,485	23,558	Pandora A/S	Deutsche Bank	(17,952)
(28,203)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Bank of America		54,102	Pandora A/S	HSBC	(323,349)
		Merrill Lynch	33,712	22,820	Pandora A/S	Goldman Sachs	(5,077)
	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Citibank	104,525	1,678	Rockwool International A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(13,038)
10,442	Chr Hansen Holding A/S Coloplast A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse Bank of America	8,792	7,196	Rockwool International A/S 'B' Royal Unibrew A/S	HSBC Citibank	(55,910)
10,442	Colopiast A/S B	Merrill Lynch	18,098	152	Royal Unibrew A/S	JP Morgan	(68) (404)
23,453	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Citibank	(70,085)	70	Royal Unibrew A/S	Credit Suisse	(186)
21,731	Coloplast A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(12,988)	1,637	Royal Unibrew A/S	HSBC	(4,354)
13,422	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(8,022)	2,447	SimCorp A/S	Credit Suisse	8,409
10,923	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	18,932	42,801	SimCorp A/S	HSBC	147,089
40,044	Coloplast A/S 'B'	HSBC	(26,417)	20,477	Sydbank A/S	Bank of America	
18,110	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(17,352)			Merrill Lynch	4,589
(27,191)		HSBC	8,532	11,396	Sydbank A/S	Citibank	3,065
(32,475)	Demant A/S	Credit Suisse	(17,468)	183	Sydbank A/S	JP Morgan	(3)
(68,447)	Demant A/S	Bank of America	(66.476)	51,673 215	Sydbank A/S	Credit Suisse Citibank	(772)
(72,629)	Demant A/S	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(66,476) 125,883	80	Topdanmark A/S Topdanmark A/S	Credit Suisse	13 98
. , ,	Demant A/S	JP Morgan	(13,101)	731	Topdanmark A/S	HSBC	896
. , ,	Demant A/S	HSBC	(21,376)		Tryg A/S	Credit Suisse	(61,012)
43,534	Dfds A/S	Citibank	(79,357)	(49,618)		Bank of America	
41,706	Dfds A/S	JP Morgan	(261,726)		, ,	Merrill Lynch	(34,103)
17,955	Dfds A/S	Credit Suisse	(112,677)	(10,681)	Tryg A/S	Citibank	(1,277)
26,894	Dfds A/S	Bank of America		4,809	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	HSBC	(26,299)
		Merrill Lynch	(53,847)	8,016	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	JP Morgan	(43,837)
5,017	Dfds A/S	Deutsche Bank	(10,045)	14,950	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Citibank	(47,803)
4,527	Drilling Co of 1972 A/S/The	Citibank	(36,864)	12,402	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Bank of America	
6,626 27,799	Drilling Co of 1972 A/S/The Drilling Co of 1972 A/S/The	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(47,440) (135,191)	13,260	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(5,930) (14,840)
(10,683)	Genmab A/S	Citibank	88,590	13,200	vestas vviila Gysteriis AG	Columnan Cachs	
61,720	GN Store Nord A/S	Bank of America	33,333				(640,625)
,		Merrill Lynch	(84,842)		Finland		
28,591	GN Store Nord A/S	JP Morgan	(21,787)	(17,006)		Bank of America	
34,771	GN Store Nord A/S	Citibank	(110,661)	(17,000)	Amer oports 010	Merrill Lynch	1,518
14,716	GN Store Nord A/S	Credit Suisse	(11,214)	(163)	Amer Sports OYJ	Citibank	47
6,169	H Lundbeck A/S	HSBC	(7,927)		Amer Sports OYJ	Deutsche Bank	4
16,226 4,907	H Lundbeck A/S H Lundbeck A/S	JP Morgan Bank of America	(20,850)		Amer Sports OYJ	Credit Suisse	2,800
4,907	H Luliubeck A/S	Merrill Lynch	1,540	(20,004)	DNA OYJ	Bank of America	
11,299	H Lundbeck A/S	Credit Suisse	(14,519)			Merrill Lynch	1,786
28,565	H Lundbeck A/S	Citibank	(29,877)		DNA OYJ	Credit Suisse	(1,417)
(12,047)	ISS A/S	Credit Suisse	58,231		DNA OYJ DNA OYJ	Citibank HSBC	1,101 (3,753)
(25,126)	ISS A/S	Bank of America			Elisa OYJ	Bank of America	(3,733)
		Merrill Lynch	97,423	(20,000)	Liida O 10	Merrill Lynch	(35,255)
(36,137)		HSBC	174,673	(35,981)	Elisa OYJ	JP Morgan	(67,626)
6,971	Jyske Bank A/S	JP Morgan	(8,124)	(17,447)	Elisa OYJ	Deutsche Bank	(23,167)
9,213 16,540	Jyske Bank A/S Jyske Bank A/S	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(10,737) 5,154	(31,177)		HSBC	(56,432)
24,432	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Bank of America	3,134		Elisa OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(20,211)
,		Merrill Lynch	6,206		Fortum OYJ	HSBC	(6,992)
37,743	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Citibank	(32,427)	(140,491)	Fortum OYJ	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(25,867)
79,355	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(106,713)	(50.043)	Fortum OYJ	Citibank	38,530
5,440	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Goldman Sachs	1,856	(41,582)		Credit Suisse	38,975
49,224	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(66,194)	(91,260)		JP Morgan	85,539
44,162	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	HSBC	(59,387)	(49,379)		Bank of America	,
14,548	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Citibank	(18,477)			Merrill Lynch	(1,102)
10,781 22,671	Novozymes A/S 'B' Novozymes A/S 'B'	JP Morgan Bank of America	(4,833)	4,354	Kemira OYJ	Bank of America	
22,011		Merrill Lynch	(21,680)		к . ом.	Merrill Lynch	(972)
105,999	Novozymes A/S 'B'	HSBC	(47,514)	11,938	Kemira OYJ	Citibank	(3,863)
(14,865)	Orsted A/S '144A'	Bank of America	( , /	43,965	Kemira OYJ	JP Morgan	(981)
		Merrill Lynch	(39,535)	48,443 62,051	Kemira OYJ Kemira OYJ	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(1,081) (13,848)
(57,866)	Orsted A/S '144A'	Credit Suisse	(202,320)	(943)		HSBC	(13,646)
(51,739)	Orsted A/S '144A'	JP Morgan	(180,898)	(41,926)		HSBC	(555)
(49,240)	Orsted A/S '144A'	HSBC	(172,160)	(16,544)	Kone OYJ 'B'	Bank of America	
35,434 3,996	Pandora A/S Pandora A/S	Citibank JP Morgan	(59,298)	' '		Merrill Lynch	2,954
19,784	Pandora A/S Pandora A/S	Credit Suisse	(23,883) (83,364)	(52,408)	Kone OYJ 'B'	JP Morgan	_
10,704		STOCK SUISSO	(50,004)				

			Net unrealised appreciation/				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Finland continued				France continued		
334,081	Metsa Board OYJ	HSBC	(266,913)	(25,307)	Aeroports de Paris	JP Morgan	765,272
40,516	Metsa Board OYJ	JP Morgan	(32,370)		Aeroports de Paris	Credit Suisse	191,900
5,270	Metsa Board OYJ	Deutsche Bank	(2,199)		Air France-KLM	Credit Suisse	262,659
151,905	Metsa Board OYJ	Citibank	(71,191)		Air France-KLM	Goldman Sachs	50,100
67,467	Metsa Board OYJ	Bank of America	(00.450)		Air France-KLM	Citibank	8,757
77,224	Metsa Board OYJ	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(28,156)	(264,772)	Air France-KLM Air France-KLM	JP Morgan Bank of America	295,297
53,846	Metso OYJ	HSBC	(61,698) (167,635)	(142,305)	All Flance-NLIVI	Merrill Lynch	88,655
141,819	Neste OYJ	Bank of America	(107,000)	(34 981)	Air Liquide SA	JP Morgan	158.086
111,010	110010 0 10	Merrill Lynch	50,640	(14,922)		HSBC	67,435
49,116	Neste OYJ	JP Morgan	99,747	(7,485)		JP Morgan	39,422
14,565	Neste OYJ	Citibank	(32,992)	(31,384)	Airbus SE	Citibank	144,982
31,987	Neste OYJ	Credit Suisse	64,961	(22,862)		HSBC	120,410
50,415	Neste OYJ	HSBC	85,956		ALD SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(80,769)
22,650	Neste OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(19,316)	(99,943)	ALD SA '144A'	Bank of America	
(1,277,455)		Credit Suisse	540,091	(400.007)	ALD 0A (4.44A)	Merrill Lynch	(93,678)
(1,154,575)	Nokia OYJ	Bank of America	(220,000)	(168,907)		Deutsche Bank	(158,319)
(22,086)	Nokia OYJ	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(336,899) 2,354		ALD SA '144A' ALD SA '144A'	Credit Suisse Citibank	(367,132)
. , ,	Nokia OYJ	JP Morgan	(27,373)		ALD SA 144A ALD SA 144A'	HSBC	(34,219) (22,364)
(1,143,893)		HSBC	(80,616)	75,080	Alstom SA	Goldman Sachs	62,325
(47,300)		Goldman Sachs	(7,472)	97,850	Alten SA	HSBC	(316,639)
	Nokian Renkaat OYJ	Bank of America	( · , · · – /		Amundi SA '144A'	Bank of America	
( , ,		Merrill Lynch	1,652	( , -,		Merrill Lynch	17,616
(6,378)	Nokian Renkaat OYJ	JP Morgan	12,739	(5,130)	Amundi SA '144A'	Credit Suisse	30,625
(35,032)	Nokian Renkaat OYJ	Deutsche Bank	8,209	(-,,	Amundi SA '144A'	JP Morgan	31,825
	Nokian Renkaat OYJ	HSBC	200,186		Amundi SA '144A'	Goldman Sachs	14,491
	Nordea Bank Abp	Goldman Sachs	70,178		Amundi SA '144A'	HSBC	345,625
3,150	Orion OYJ 'B'	HSBC	(1,511)	1,751	Arkema SA	Bank of America	
23,838	Orion OYJ 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2 450	34,392	Arkema SA	Merrill Lynch	(6,956)
17,867	Orion OYJ 'B'	Citibank	3,458 (15,152)	28,935	Arkema SA	Citibank JP Morgan	(173,461) (264,109)
36,105	Orion OYJ 'B'	Credit Suisse	(3,041)	33,888	Arkema SA	Credit Suisse	(309,318)
72,570	Orion OYJ 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(35,550)	2,589	Arkema SA	Deutsche Bank	(10,285)
	Sampo OYJ 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,064	15,382	Arkema SA	HSBC	(140,402)
(12,730)	Sampo OYJ 'A'	HSBC	13,210	(11,040)	Atos SE	Goldman Sachs	43,819
32,853	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	JP Morgan	(53,376)	(5,800)	Atos SE	Bank of America	
256,310	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	HSBC	(416,421)			Merrill Lynch	18,510
37,871	Tieto OYJ	Citibank	(37,187)	(4,217)		Citibank	14,898
40,535 43,072	Tieto OYJ Tieto OYJ	JP Morgan	(16,283) (17,302)	(4,400)	Atos SE AXA SA	JP Morgan	5,928
12,082	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(17,302)	20,690	AAA SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(7,461)
12,002	OF IVI-Ryminerie O13	Merrill Lynch	(18,470)	32,964	AXA SA	Citibank	(18,759)
181,194	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Citibank	(270,928)	118,804	AXA SA	JP Morgan	(55,678)
87,046	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	JP Morgan	(189,968)	235,746	AXA SA	HSBC	(110,484)
20,610	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Credit Suisse	(49,899)	3,259	BioMerieux	JP Morgan	5,273
101,896	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	HSBC	(245,593)	3,914	BioMerieux	Bank of America	
93,360	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Goldman Sachs	(105,122)			Merrill Lynch	(873)
64,308	Valmet OYJ	HSBC	(209,534)	3,701	BioMerieux	HSBC	5,988
(122,030)	•	Goldman Sachs	93,164	(16,647)	BNP Paribas SA	Bank of America	
(29,320)	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Bank of America	24 502	(27.450)	DND Daribas CA	Merrill Lynch	85,169
(61.488)	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	21,593 65,524	(37,450) (34,770)	BNP Paribas SA BNP Paribas SA	Goldman Sachs Citibank	181,096 148,985
	Wartsila OYJ Abp	JP Morgan	45,343	(16,860)	BNP Paribas SA	HSBC	92,856
(88,284)		Credit Suisse	71,421	(467,585)	Bollore SA	HSBC	111,656
	Wartsila OYJ Abp	HSBC	129,094	(628,939)		Bank of America	
(,- ,			(1,320,864)	( , ,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	94,041
			(1,320,004)	(1,021,487)	Bollore SA	Citibank	59,271
	France			(385,528)	Bollore SA	JP Morgan	92,061
(28,697)	Accor SA	Bank of America		(51,579)	Bollore SA	Credit Suisse	12,317
(20,001)	7,0001 07 (	Merrill Lynch	63,403	(4,725)	Bollore SA	Bank of America	
(110,277)	Accor SA	JP Morgan	461,447	/1=0	Dellara CA	Merrill Lynch	633
, ,	Accor SA	Citibank	656,750	(176)		Credit Suisse	35
	Accor SA	Credit Suisse	544,617	(4,953)	Bollore SA	Citibank Deutsche Bank	332 40
	Accor SA	Goldman Sachs	218,255	(297)	Bollore SA Bollore SA	JP Morgan	623
, ,	Accor SA	HSBC	594,680	(3,103)	Bouygues SA	Credit Suisse	16,354
	Aeroports de Paris	HSBC	435,842	(56,159)	Bouygues SA	HSBC	117,810
(10,327)	Aeroports de Paris	Bank of America	47.005	(23,609)	Bouygues SA	JP Morgan	49,527
(2.002)	Aeroports de Paris	Merrill Lynch Citibank	17,285 11,646	137,160	Bureau Veritas SA	Goldman Sachs	(15,904)
(2,302)	noroporto de Falis	Ollibalik	11,040				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	2000/ipaon	oountorparty	302	liolaling	2000mption	oounto purty	302
	France continued				France continued		
(2,910)	. 0	Goldman Sachs	8,827	(606)	Elis SA	JP Morgan	649
63,620	Carrefour SA	Credit Suisse	(55,372)	(200,423)	Elis SA	HSBC	214,696
93,010	Carrefour SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(79,915)	125,573 36,339	Engie SA Engie SA	Credit Suisse HSBC	(100,186) (28,992)
15.347	Carrefour SA	Citibank	(3,853)	10.611	Eramet	Credit Suisse	(83,592)
23,941	Carrefour SA	JP Morgan	(20,837)	2,888	Eramet	JP Morgan	(22,751)
12,912	Carrefour SA	HSBC	(11,238)	(118,865)	EssilorLuxottica SA	HSBC	590,228
46,890	Carrefour SA	Goldman Sachs	(3,869)	23,079	Eurazeo SE	JP Morgan	(41,589)
(29,399) (5,681)	Casino Guichard Perrachon SA Casino Guichard Perrachon SA		98,743	22,234 17,152	Eurazeo SE Eurazeo SE	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(89,157)
(5,061)	Casillo Guichard Ferraction SA	Merrill Lynch	(2,853)	17,132	Eurazeo SE	Merrill Lynch	(16,268)
4,412	Cie de Saint-Gobain	JP Morgan	(12,579)	3,097	Eurazeo SE	Citibank	(6,566)
21,939	Cie de Saint-Gobain	Citibank	(32,559)	67,644	Eurazeo SE	Goldman Sachs	(126,039)
41,400	Cie de Saint-Gobain	Credit Suisse	(118,031)	(2,842)		HSBC	(34,884)
6,768	Cie de Saint-Gobain	HSBC	(19,296)	(4,811)	Eurofins Scientific SE	Bank of America	
2,771	Cie Generale des	Bank of America		(4.220)	F Coinnette CF	Merrill Lynch	53,684
	Etablissements Michelin SCA	Merrill Lynch	(32,466)	(4,330) (570)	Eurofins Scientific SE Eurofins Scientific SE	Citibank JP Morgan	68,609 (6,996)
27,727	Cie Generale des	WEITIII LYTICIT	(32,400)	(8,228)	Eurofins Scientific SE	Credit Suisse	(100,993)
,	Etablissements			(12,120)	Eutelsat Communications SA	HSBC	(1,420)
	Michelin SCA	Citibank	(122,210)	(46,894)	Eutelsat Communications SA	Bank of America	
13,454	Cie Generale des			(=====)		Merrill Lynch	(25,640)
	Etablissements	ID Manage	(420,040)	(72,937)	Eutelsat Communications SA	Citibank	26,858
11,550	Michelin SCA Cie Generale des	JP Morgan	(130,610)	(100,033) (44,706)	Eutelsat Communications SA Eutelsat Communications SA	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(11,720) (5,238)
11,550	Etablissements			(35,190)	Eutelsat Communications SA	Goldman Sachs	5,450
	Michelin SCA	Credit Suisse	(112,126)	4,736	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	Credit Suisse	20,610
328	Cie Plastic Omnium SA	Citibank	(472)	53,379	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	HSBC	232,296
20,318	Cie Plastic Omnium SA	Bank of America		2,590	Gecina SA (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(5,127)
40.050	O's Dissilia Ossai as OA	Merrill Lynch	(62,348)	(208,178)	Getlink SE	Bank of America	00.070
42,252 46,605	Cie Plastic Omnium SA CNP Assurances	Credit Suisse Citibank	(186,230) (49,924)	(221,237)	Getlink SE	Merrill Lynch Citibank	88,272 56,779
2,109	CNP Assurances	JP Morgan	(2,730)	(244,670)	Getlink SE	JP Morgan	106,476
24,200	CNP Assurances	Credit Suisse	(31,324)	2,784	Hermes International	Bank of America	.00,
265,084	CNP Assurances	HSBC	(343,121)			Merrill Lynch	(69,586)
534	Covivio (Reit)	Bank of America	00	1,836	Hermes International	HSBC	(58,593)
8,807	Covivio (Reit)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	60 (29,973)	1,450 4,810	Hermes International Hermes International	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(33,278) (98,493)
6,649	Covivio (Reit)	Citibank	(1,855)	14,660	ICADE (Reit)	Credit Suisse	5,725
262,496	Credit Agricole SA	HSBC	(563,844)	3,257	ICADE (Reit)	Bank of America	0,. 20
18,713	Danone SA	HSBC	28,235	,	,	Merrill Lynch	(1,817)
34,923	Danone SA	Citibank	7,014	25,935	ICADE (Reit)	Citibank	(31,833)
26,216	Danone SA	JP Morgan	35,414	6,811	ICADE (Reit)	JP Morgan	2,660
2,780 27,988	Danone SA Danone SA	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	209 36,852	346 (27,907)	ICADE (Reit) Iliad SA	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(193)
519	Dassault Aviation SA	Bank of America	00,002	(21,501)	mad 671	Merrill Lynch	104,319
		Merrill Lynch	(82,236)	(31,526)	Iliad SA	Citibank	(40,455)
2,794	Dassault Aviation SA	Goldman Sachs	(336,993)	(13,864)	Iliad SA	JP Morgan	5,415
10,028	Dassault Systemes SE	Credit Suisse	(43,640)	(4,510)		Goldman Sachs	7,026
3,388 5,067	Dassault Systemes SE Dassault Systemes SE	Citibank JP Morgan	(30,244) (22,051)	(35,608) (7,468)	Imerys SA Ingenico Group SA	HSBC HSBC	90,592 15,666
43,635	Dassault Systemes SE	HSBC	(189,891)	(41,306)	Ingenico Group SA	Bank of America	15,000
(46,500)	Edenred	Goldman Sachs	9,045	(11,000)	ingomes creap ext	Merrill Lynch	57,153
(17,019)		Citibank	5,317	(7,602)	Ingenico Group SA	Citibank	20,358
(16,561)		JP Morgan	16,262	(19,338)	Ingenico Group SA	Credit Suisse	(109,186)
(12,730)	Edenred	Credit Suisse	5,513	4,509	Ipsen SA	Citibank	(29,182)
(10,595) 24,048	Edenred Eiffage SA	HSBC Credit Suisse	10,404 (143,293)	991 12,331	Ipsen SA Ipsen SA	JP Morgan HSBC	5,529 68,798
8,020	Eiffage SA	Citibank	(33,291)	(63,779)	JCDecaux SA	Bank of America	00,790
10,069	Eiffage SA	JP Morgan	(59,998)	(30,7.0)		Merrill Lynch	153,722
17,190	Eiffage SA	Goldman Sachs	(71,769)	(60,994)	JCDecaux SA	Goldman Sachs	69,918
(125,565)	Electricite de France SA	JP Morgan	(15,412)	(32,978)		Citibank	39,742
(30,320)	Electricite de France SA	Deutsche Bank	8,120	(10,740)		HSBC	34,345
(40,862)	Electricite de France SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10,943	2,991 3,067	Kering SA Kering SA	Citibank Bank of America	(157,363)
(72,717)	Electricite de France SA	Credit Suisse	(8,926)	3,007	Nonling OA	Merrill Lynch	(189,083)
(186,817)		HSBC	(22,931)	3,359	Kering SA	Credit Suisse	(203,711)
(63,004)	Elis SA	Credit Suisse	67,491	2,698	Kering SA	JP Morgan	(163,624)
	Elis SA	Citibank	537	8,406	Kering SA	HSBC	(509,794)
(6)	Elis SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1	34,124 10,671	Klepierre SA (Reit) Klepierre SA (Reit)	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(35,412) (11,074)
		IVICITIII LYTICIT	ı	10,071	Mehicile ov (veir)	or morgan	(11,074)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	France continued				France continued		
38,198	Klepierre SA (Reit)	Bank of America		(77,087)	Rubis SCA	Credit Suisse	304,502
10.740	Vlaniarra CA (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(41,771)	' ' '	Rubis SCA	Citibank	274,809
19,740 57,950	Klepierre SA (Reit) Klepierre SA (Reit)	Citibank Goldman Sachs	(7,930) (30,733)	(10,972) (24,170)		Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	33,546 95,474
10,500	L'Oreal SA	Credit Suisse	13,753	(39,947)	Rubis SCA	HSBC	111,964
17,265	L'Oreal SA	JP Morgan	15,412	(1,509)	Safran SA	Credit Suisse	12,039
5,984	L'Oreal SA	Citibank	(26,709)	(16,806)	Safran SA	Bank of America	
5,603	L'Oreal SA	Bank of America	(2.754)	(4.4.007)	Cofran CA	Merrill Lynch	135,021
3,430	L'Oreal SA	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(3,751) 13,340	(14,037) (36,984)	Safran SA Safran SA	Citibank HSBC	100,244 280,306
3,840	L'Oreal SA	Goldman Sachs	(11,829)	(20,550)	Safran SA	Goldman Sachs	105,236
22,161	Lagardere SCA	Bank of America	(11,0=0)	(3,080)	Safran SA	JP Morgan	20,408
	_	Merrill Lynch	(10,880)	(12,328)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Goldman Sachs	34,708
150,079	Lagardere SCA	Goldman Sachs	11,833	(9,442)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Bank of America	
7,259	Lagardere SCA	Citibank	1,620	(7.005)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	16,857
21,375 40,179	Lagardere SCA Lagardere SCA	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(52,473) (98,634)	(7,005) (10,739)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	HSBC	(3,497) (1,198)
195,092	Lagardere SCA	HSBC	(387,464)	15,060	Schneider Electric SE	JP Morgan	(35,874)
31,277	Legrand SA	Credit Suisse	(36,994)	5,480	Schneider Electric SE	Bank of America	(,- ,
2,540	Legrand SA	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(11,985)
00.400	1	Merrill Lynch	(2,664)	61,579	Schneider Electric SE	Citibank	(200,642)
23,493 96,295	Legrand SA Legrand SA	JP Morgan HSBC	(27,788) (113,898)	5,870 (6,090)	Schneider Electric SE SCOR SE	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(14,110)
5,179	Legrand SA	Citibank	(12,367)	(0,090)	SCOR SE	Merrill Lynch	(2,446)
16,420	Legrand SA	Goldman Sachs	(22,793)	(47,603)	SCOR SE	JP Morgan	(53,526)
	LVMH Moet Hennessy		( ,,	(87,910)	SCOR SE	Goldman Sachs	14,857
	Louis Vuitton SE	HSBC	(27,877)		SCOR SE	Credit Suisse	(26,577)
3,791	LVMH Moet Hennessy	Bank of America	(40.575)		SCOR SE	Citibank	6,621
1,783	Louis Vuitton SE LVMH Moet Hennessy	Merrill Lynch	(10,575)	(9,212)	SEB SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	83,262
1,703	Louis Vuitton SE	Credit Suisse	(5,133)	(5.821)	SEB SA	Citibank	74,697
820	LVMH Moet Hennessy	o. ouit ouiooo	(0,.00)		SEB SA	JP Morgan	49,223
	Louis Vuitton SE	Goldman Sachs	(3,276)		SEB SA	Deutsche Bank	7,918
79,982	Mercialys SA (Reit)	HSBC	(41,054)		SEB SA	Goldman Sachs	48,329
20,888 584	Mercialys SA (Reit)	Citibank	(7,692)		SES SA SES SA	Credit Suisse HSBC	136,335 176,537
28,002	Mercialys SA (Reit) Mercialys SA (Reit)	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(300) (14,373)		SES SA SES SA	Bank of America	170,557
74,405	Metropole Television SA	Citibank	(46,494)	(27,010)	020 071	Merrill Lynch	51,044
57,135	Metropole Television SA	Credit Suisse	(117,307)		SES SA	Citibank	79,488
158	Metropole Television SA	Bank of America			SES SA	JP Morgan	161,084
6 960	Metropole Television SA	Merrill Lynch	(113)		SES SA	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	8,688
6,869 16,608	Metropole Television SA	JP Morgan HSBC	(14,103) (34,099)	2,035 10,223	Societe BIC SA Societe BIC SA	Citibank	(15,668) (65,592)
(1,511,228)	Natixis SA	HSBC	1,787,482	3,709	Societe BIC SA	Deutsche Bank	(25,867)
171,950	Orange SA	HSBC	13,431	8,679	Societe BIC SA	HSBC	(66,823)
297,345	Orange SA	Citibank	49,769	18,750	Societe BIC SA	Goldman Sachs	(111,468)
320,731	Orange SA	JP Morgan	25,052	(19,469)	Societe Generale SA	HSBC	84,258
214,009 (11,083)	Orange SA Orpea	Credit Suisse HSBC	16,716 96,462	(61,007) (20,790)	Societe Generale SA Societe Generale SA	JP Morgan Bank of America	309,399
(12,000)		Citibank	44,188	(20,790)	Societe Generale SA	Merrill Lynch	75,975
(7,348)		JP Morgan	63,954	(87,477)	Societe Generale SA	Citibank	260,622
(3,414)	Pernod Ricard SA	Bank of America		(42,430)	Societe Generale SA	Goldman Sachs	116,217
(2.2.12)		Merrill Lynch	(7,429)	2,215	Sodexo SA	Citibank	2,842
(3,642)		JP Morgan	(1,626)	3,475	Sodexo SA	HSBC	9,694
566,475 13,770	Peugeot SA Publicis Groupe SA	HSBC HSBC	(1,254,720) (52,088)	26,958	STMicroelectronics NV	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(62,719)
	Remy Cointreau SA	JP Morgan	(9,994)	(43,862)	Suez	JP Morgan	27,164
	Remy Cointreau SA	Citibank	(22,263)	(79,064)	Suez	HSBC	48,964
(12,003)	Remy Cointreau SA	Credit Suisse	(26,787)	(19,671)	Teleperformance	HSBC	(23,756)
(12,063)	Remy Cointreau SA	HSBC	(26,921)	(8,659)	Teleperformance	Goldman Sachs	10,854
(6,252)	Renault SA	Bank of America	(0.544)	(13,504)	Teleperformance	Bank of America	(40.000)
(23,764)	Renault SA	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(8,511) 111,637	(15,047)	Teleperformance	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(43,698) 70,519
(13,247)	Renault SA	JP Morgan	62,231	(7,868)	Teleperformance	JP Morgan	(12,291)
(14,549)		Citibank	(46,431)	(20,634)	Teleperformance	Credit Suisse	(62,415)
13,260	Rexel SA	Credit Suisse	(24,813)	133,882	Television Francaise 1	JP Morgan	(190,475)
171,688	Rexel SA	HSBC	(321,276)	6,517	Television Francaise 1	Bank of America	/=
(59,216)		Goldman Sachs Bank of America	161,994	43,114	Television Française 1	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(5,636) (61,339)
(58,636)					reservature i difficalate i		

Prance continued   10:234   Television Française   1   Deutsche Bank   (28,471)   (28,335)   (31,107)   (31,107)   (32,3472)   (33,3472)   (33,3472)   (34,3472)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
102.299   Television Francaise   1   Deutsche Bamk   (88.471)   (22.35)   181 Dilliach AG   Deutsche Bamk   (22.45)   (35.948)   (35.948)   (31.074)   (32.474)   (	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
1906.414   Television Francaise   1		France continued				Germany continued		
671 Thabes SA Cibbank (2.588) (2.589) (2.331) 2.754 addidas AG Cibbank (2.32.472 addidas AG J.P Morgan (4.783) 30.277 Total SA Bank of America (4.76.25) (4.	,			. , ,				,
10,210   Thales SA	,			, , ,				,
20,270   Total SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   47,525   15,797   addidas AG   Credit Sussee   27,322   47,088   Total SA   Credit Sussee   27,322   47,044   Total SA   Debugsione   12,882   28,507   Millars SE   Cribbank   (16,382   11,087   11,0								
A7 0.68   Total SA	,			(49,331)				
47,086   Total SA	30,270	Total SA		(47.625)				
17.464   Total SA	47 068	Total SA						
54.624   Total SA	,							
110,857   Total SA   HSBC   (31,682)   (120,627) Anoundrown SA   HSBC   (37,688   April 1976)   (31,092   April 1976)   (31,	,							(933,619)
1,889   Trigano SA		Total SA	HSBC			Aroundtown SA	HSBC	(37,688)
2,991   Trigano SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (18,523)   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (18,523)   Merrill Lynch   (18,523)   Merrill Lynch   (18,523)   Merrill Lynch   (18,989)   Merrill Lynch   (18,989)   Merrill Lynch   (18,989)   Merrill Lynch   (18,989)   Merrill Lynch   (19,989)   Merrill Lynch	4,027	Trigano SA	Citibank	(34,151)	(38,457)	Aroundtown SA	Bank of America	
Merrill Lynch				(27,402)				(5,750)
4,492   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   Mermill Lynch   52,587   21,236   BASF SE   Citibank   (15,092   Gaze)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   HSBC   93,407   (16,898)   Sayer AG   Credit Suisse   331,426   Gaze)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   HSBC   93,407   (16,894)   Sayer AG   Credit Suisse   331,426   Gaze)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   HSBC   93,407   (16,894)   Sayer AG   Credit Suisse   331,426   Gaze)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   Coldman Sachs   Casis   Casi	2,991	Trigano SA			10,884	Axel Springer SE		
Merril Lynch			•	(18,523)			•	,
(4,629) Ubisoft Entertainment SA (8,286) (4,1599) Bayer AG Credit Suisse (3314,286 (3,072) Ubisoft Entertainment SA (180C 93,407 (17,000) Ubisoft Entertainment SA (3,076) (2,043) Bayer AG JP Morgan (14,635 (2,044) Bayer AG JP	(4,940)	Ubisoft Entertainment SA		F0 F07				
(8,295)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   HSBC   93,407   (18,804)   Bayer AG   Cibbank   62,851   (11,160)   Ubisoft Entertainment SA   JP Morgan   35,102   (29,318)   Bayer AG   Bank of America   Goldman Sachs   (20,330)   (29,818)   Bayer AG   Bank of America   Bank of America   (23,613)   Valeo SA   Cidibank   (23,613)   Valeo SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (117,650)   Valeo SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (117,650)   Valeo SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (117,650)   Valeo SA   Cibbank   (28,541)   Valeo SA   Merrill Lynch   (117,650)   Valeo SA   JP Morgan   (28,541)   Valeo Environment SA   JP Morgan   (38,345)   Valeo Environment SA   JP Morgan	(4 522)	Libiaaft Entartainment SA	•	,				
3,072   Ubsört Entertainment SA   Coldman Sachs   Co.339)   Cordit Suisse   Co.339   Cordit Suisse   Co.339   Cordit Suisse   Coldman Sachs   Libbark   Li	( , ,							,
(11,160) Ubisoft Enterlamment SA Cordinan Sachs (20,330) (75,920) Valeo SA Credit Suisse (23,331) daleo SA Credit Suisse (33,341) (77,863) Valeo SA HSBC (36,611) (77,863) Valeo SA JP Morgan (36,741) (78,612) (78,752) Valeo SA JP Morgan (36,741) (78,752) Valeo SA JP Morgan (36,741) (78,752) Valeo SA (36,741) Valeo SA (37,741)						- 3		
17.5920   Valeo SA	(-,-,					-	•	
29,560   Valeo SA   HSBC   566,611   3.306   3.40	, , ,				(20,0.0)	24,0.7.0		
23,313   Valeo SA					12,858	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG		
172.268   Valeo SA	(77,863)	Valeo SA	HSBC	565,611		•	Merrill Lynch	(117,650)
(72.268) Valeo SA JP Morgan 550.276 (7572) Valeo SA JP Morgan 550.276 (8130) Beiersdorf AG Merrill Lynch (18.786) (18.78	(23,613)	Valeo SA	Bank of America					(35,341)
17.5				,			•	(25,731)
198.475   Veolia Environnement SA   Citibank   30,767   (22,790)   Beiersdorf AG   Citibank   (8,873   35,340   Veolia Environnement SA   Bank of America   16,012   Brenntag AG   HSBC   (1,486   4,981   4	, , ,			,	(10,898)	Beiersdorf AG		
35,340   Veolia Environnement SA   Bank of America   16,997   16,012   Brenntag AG   Credit Suisse   (22,516)   Credit Suisse   (26,561)   Credit Suisse   (36,606)   Credit Suisse   (36,606)   Credit Suisse   Credit Su			•	,	/- /		•	, , ,
91,466   Veolia Environnement SA								
Merrill Lynch   54.093   254   Brenntag AG   HSBC   (1.488   1.48   1.	,			16,997				, , ,
80,137   Veolia Environnement SA   JP Morgan   (39,345)   (8,034   Gal Zeiss Meditec AG   Goldman Sachs   52,715	91,400	veolia Environnement SA		54.003				
54,191   Veolia Environnement SA   Credit Suisse   (26,606)   (8,997)   Carl Zeiss Meditec AG   Goldman Sachs   52,715	80 137	Veolia Environnement SA						
Baz	,							,
(5,725) Vicat SA Credit Suisse (1,006) Vicat SA Bank of America Merrill Lynch (7,816) (9,650) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (16,841) (23,392) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (16,841) (2,855) Vicat SA JP Morgan (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (32,835) (2,653) Vicat SA Deutsche Bank (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (32,835) (2,653) Vicat SA Deutsche Bank (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (32,835) (2,653) Vicat SA Deutsche Bank (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (32,835) (2,653) Vicat SA Deutsche Bank (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (32,835) (2,653) Vicat SA Deutsche Bank (2,072) (23,381) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (34,841) Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Credit Suisse (34					, , ,			
Merrill Lynch	,		Credit Suisse		', ',			79,199
(982)         Vicat SA         Citibank         (657)         (4,216)         Carl Zeiss Meditec AG         HSBC         20,484           (2,855)         Vicat SA         JP Morgan         3,380         404,240         Ceconomy AG         HSBC         (328,831)           (2,653)         Vicat SA         Deutsche Bank         (2,072)         (233,819)         Commerzbank AG         Citibank         218,379           5,488         Vinci SA         Bank of America         (1,592)         (1,046)         Commerzbank AG         HSBC         2,112,932           7,415         Vinci SA         Citibank         (10,756)         (10,52)         Continental AG         Credit Suisse         59,182           7,415         Vinci SA         JP Morgan         9,339         (1,290)         Continental AG         Credit Suisse         59,182           5,655         Vinci SA         HSBC         1,618         (5,932)         Continental AG         Citibank         6,902           24,050         Vivendi SA         HSBC         1,618         (5,932)         Continental AG         JP Morgan         13,317           40,730         Vivendi SA         JP Morgan         (36,229)         (2,951)         Continental AG         HSBC         Merrill Lynch <td>(10,006)</td> <td>Vicat SA</td> <td>Bank of America</td> <td></td> <td>(23,392)</td> <td>Carl Zeiss Meditec AG</td> <td>Citibank</td> <td>161,832</td>	(10,006)	Vicat SA	Bank of America		(23,392)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	Citibank	161,832
(2,885)   Vicat SA			Merrill Lynch	(7,816)				
(2,653)   Vicat SA	, ,							,
15,576			•			•		
5,488   Vinci SA	. , ,							
T.415   Vinci SA	,			27,500				
7.415         Virici SA         Citibank         (10,756)         (1,052)         Continental AG         Citibank         6,902           5,655         Virici SA         JP Morgan         9,339         (1,290)         Continental AG         JP Morgan         139,533           51,746         Vivendi SA         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (45,038)         (1,170)         Continental AG         JP Morgan         139,533           24,050         Vivendi SA         JP Morgan         (36,229)         (2,951)         Continental AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         13,317           40,730         Vivendi SA         Credit Suisse         (61,356)         37,751         Covestro AG '144A'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         (24,325)           11,228         Vivendi SA         HSBC         (24,325)         TS,7176         Covestro AG '144A'         Citibank         (264,769           (8,457)         Wendel SA         JP Morgan         78,533         62,943         Covestro AG '144A'         Citibank         417,898           (16,093)         Wendel SA         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         41,557           (18,33)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         B	5,466	VIIICI SA		(1.502)				
Section   Sect	7 415	Vinci SA						
980    Vinci SA	,			, , ,	, , ,			,
51,746	-,			,				
24,050   Vivendi SA				,-			•	,
40,730   Vivendi SA   Credit Šuisse   (61,356)   37,751   Covestro AG '144A'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (215,256   11,228   Vivendi SA   Citibank   (6,139)   57,176   Covestro AG '144A'   Citibank   (264,769   (8457)   Wendel SA   HSBC   85,874   102,032   Covestro AG '144A'   Credit Suisse   (677,422   (7,734)   Wendel SA   JP Morgan   78,533   62,943   Covestro AG '144A'   JP Morgan   (417,898   (16,093)   Wendel SA   Citibank   43,098   99,571   Covestro AG '144A'   HSBC   (622,633   (4,138)   Wendel SA   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   (68,884)   (11,734)   Daimler AG   JP Morgan   1,756,586   (113,813)   Worldline SA/France '144A'   Credit Suisse   (187,822)   (30,290)   Daimler AG   HSBC   374,663   (14,142)   Worldline SA/France '144A'   Citibank   (18,147)   (16,611			Merrill Lynch	(45,038)	' '		Merrill Lynch	13,317
18,213   Vivendi SA	24,050				(2,951)	Continental AG		69,414
11,228         Vivendi SA         Citibank         (6,139)         57,176         Covestro AG '144A'         Citibank         (264,769           (8,457)         Wendel SA         HSBC         85,874         102,032         Covestro AG '144A'         Credit Suisse         (677,422           (7,734)         Wendel SA         JP Morgan         78,533         62,943         Covestro AG '144A'         JP Morgan         (417,898           (16,093)         Wendel SA         Bank of America         56,020         Covestro AG '144A'         HSBC         (622,633           (4,138)         Wendel SA         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         41,557         (11,734)         Daimler AG         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         105,860           (13,813)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Credit Suisse         (187,822)         (30,290)         Daimler AG         HSBC         374,663           (14,142)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Goldman Sachs         (47,206)         (74,531)         Delivery Hero SE         Credit Suisse         76,556           (20,390)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Goldman Sachs         (47,206)         (74,531)         Delivery Hero SE         Citibank         238,685           (47,641)         Worldline SA					37,751	Covestro AG '144A'		
(8,457) Wendel SA							•	(215,256)
(7,734) Wendel SA								
(16,093)         Wendel SA         Citibank         43,098         99,571         Covestro AG '144A'         HSBC         (622,633           (4,138)         Wendel SA         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         41,557         (11,734)         Daimler AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         (11,734)         Daimler AG         Merrill Lynch	,							
(4,138)         Wendel SA         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         55,020         Covestro AG '144A'         Goldman Sachs (194,511 Bank of America Merrill Lynch (11,734) Daimler AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch (11,734) Daimler AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch (11,734) Daimler AG         Merrill Lynch (12,013) Daimler AG         JP Morgan (175,586) Morga	,							
Merrill Lynch   41,557   (11,734)   Daimler AG   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   105,860				43,090				
(33,369) Worldline SA/France '144A' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (68,884) (142,013) Daimler AG JP Morgan 1,756,586 (13,813) Worldline SA/France '144A' Credit Suisse (187,822) (30,290) Daimler AG HSBC 374,663 (14,142) Worldline SA/France '144A' Citibank (18,147) (16,612) Delivery Hero SE Credit Suisse 76,556 (20,390) Worldline SA/France '144A' Goldman Sachs (47,206) (74,531) Delivery Hero SE Citibank 238,663 (47,641) Worldline SA/France '144A' HSBC (74,424) (294,750) Delivery Hero SE HSBC 1,358,343 (28,541) Deutsche Bank AG Credit Suisse 31,338 (600,746) Deutsche Bank AG Bank of America Merrill Lynch 528,230 (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG JP Morgan 334,378 (87,959) 1&1 Drillisch AG Citibank 210,039 (1,248,001) Deutsche Bank AG Goldman Sachs (13,367,286) (142,013) Daimler AG Merrill Lynch (142,013) Daimler AG Merrill Lynch (142,013) Daimler AG Merrill Lynch SE Credit Suisse 76,556 (74,531) Delivery Hero SE Citibank 238,685 (28,541) Deutsche Bank AG Gendman Sachs (600,746) Deutsche Bank AG Gitibank 232,163 (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG Gitibank 232,163 (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG Goldman Sachs (142,013) Daimler AG Merrill Lynch Se Credit Suisse 76,556 (74,531) Delivery Hero SE Gitibank 238,685 (28,541) Deutsche Bank AG Gitibank 232,163 (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG Gitibank 232,163 (304,535	(4,130)	Welldel SA		41 557	· '			
Merrill Lynch   (68,884)   (142,013)   Daimler AG   JP Morgan   1,756,586	(33 369)	Worldline SA/France '144A'	•	41,007	(11,704)	Daillie 7.6		
(113,813)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Credit Suisse         (187,822)         (30,290)         Daimler AG         HSBC         374,663           (14,142)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Citibank         (18,147)         (16,612)         Delivery Hero SE         Credit Suisse         76,556           (20,390)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Goldman Sachs         (47,206)         (74,531)         Delivery Hero SE         Citibank         238,685           (47,641)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         HSBC         (74,424)         (29,4750)         Delivery Hero SE         HSBC         1,358,343           (28,541)         Deutsche Bank AG         Credit Suisse         31,338           (89,159)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (304,535)         Deutsche Bank AG         Citibank         232,163           (87,959)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Citibank         232,163         (304,535)         Deutsche Bank AG         JP Morgan         334,378           (87,959)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Citibank         210,039         (1,248,001)         Deutsche Bank AG         Goldman Sachs         (10,608)	(55,555)			(68.884)	(142.013)	Daimler AG		
(14,142)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Citibank         (18,147)         (16,612)         Delivery Hero SE         Credit Suisse         76,556           (20,390)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         Goldman Sachs         (47,206)         (74,531)         Delivery Hero SE         Citibank         238,685           (47,641)         Worldline SA/France '144A'         HSBC         (74,424)         (294,750)         Delivery Hero SE         Citibank         238,685           (47,641)         4,661,195         (294,750)         Delivery Hero SE         Citibank         Credit Suisse         1,358,343           (28,541)         Deutsche Bank AG         Credit Suisse         31,338           (89,159)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (372,199)         Deutsche Bank AG         Citibank         232,163           (87,959)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Citibank         210,039         (1,248,001)         Deutsche Bank AG         HSBC         1,367,299           (87,959)         1&1 Drillisch AG         Citibank         210,039         (1,248,001)         Deutsche Bank AG         Geldman Sachs         (10,608)	(113,813)	Worldline SA/France '144A'	•	, , ,				
Germany         Bank of America (99,59)         Bank of America (129,69)         Bank of America (120,49)         (372,199)         Deutsche Bank AG (304,535)         Deutsche Bank AG (28,641)         HSBC (29,4750)         Deutsche Bank AG (600,746)         Deutsche Bank AG (600,746)         Deutsche Bank AG (600,746)         Deutsche Bank AG (72,199)         Deutsche Bank AG (72,199)         Deutsche Bank AG (12,48,001)         HSBC (13,67,298)         13,58,343           (89,159)         1&1 Drillisch AG (12,48,001)         1&1 Drillisch AG (12,48,001)         1&1 Drillisch AG (12,48,001)         1A) Drillisch A				(18,147)		Delivery Hero SE	Credit Suisse	76,556
A,661,195   Cermany   Ce	. , ,							238,685
Company   Comp	(47,641)	Worldline SA/France '144A'	HSBC	(74,424)				1,358,343
Germany   Germ				4,661,195				31,338
(89,159) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Bank of America Merrill Lynch (89,539) (87,959) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Merrill Lynch (89,159) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Bank of America Merrill Lynch (89,539) (1,248,001) Deutsche Bank AG (1,248,001) Deuts					(600,746)	Deutsche Bank AG		
(89,159) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Bank of America Merrill Lynch (87,959) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Merrill Lynch (87,959) 1&1 Drillisch AG  Bank of America Merrill Lynch (89,159) 1&1 Drillisch AG  (372,199) Deutsche Bank AG (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG (304,535) Deutsche Bank AG (1,248,001) De		Germany			(270 400)	Doutoeka Benti A.C	•	
(87,959) 1&1 Drillisch AG Citibank 210,039 (1,248,001) Deutsche Bank AG HSBC 1,367,298	(89,159)		Bank of America					
(87,959) T&T Drillisch AG Citibank 210,039 (7,540) Doutscho Boorso AG Coldman Sachs (10,608	·		•					
(104,496) 1&1 Drillisch AG JP Morgan 753,248	. , ,							
	(104,496)	1&1 Drillisch AG	JP Morgan	753,248	(1,5.3)			( : 2,000)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Description	Counterparty	03D	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	000
	Germany continued				Germany continued		
(1,470)	Deutsche Boerse AG	Bank of America	(0.445)	(6,434)	Grenke AG	Bank of America	
(13,728)	Deutsche Boerse AG	Merrill Lynch	(3,445) (43,657)	(263)	Grenke AG	Merrill Lynch Citibank	23,692 1,761
(43,382)	Deutsche Boerse AG  Deutsche Boerse AG	JP Morgan HSBC	(137,962)	(27,960)	Grenke AG	JP Morgan	188,755
2,167	Deutsche EuroShop AG	HSBC	(101,002)	(6,218)	Grenke AG	Deutsche Bank	22,897
(10,380)	Deutsche Lufthansa AG	Goldman Sachs	3,154	(7,513)	Grenke AG	Credit Suisse	50,719
39,691	Deutsche Post AG	Citibank	(59,348)	(41,722)	Grenke AG	HSBC	281,661
23,625	Deutsche Post AG	JP Morgan	(76,054)	2,255	Hannover Rueck SE	Citibank	(4,278)
200,094	Deutsche Post AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(584,980)	5,644 30,128	Hannover Rueck SE Hannover Rueck SE	Credit Suisse HSBC	(12,596) (67,237)
40,798	Deutsche Post AG	Credit Suisse	(131,338)	(6,880)	Hapag-Lloyd AG	HSBC	(30,732)
86,150	Deutsche Post AG	HSBC	(267,519)	13,877	HeidelbergCement AG	Credit Suisse	(47,073)
20,840	Deutsche Post AG	Goldman Sachs	(28,723)	16,570	HeidelbergCement AG	Goldman Sachs	(52,017)
117,671	Deutsche Telekom AG	Bank of America		26,320	HeidelbergCement AG	Bank of America	
202.024	Devite the Talabara AC	Merrill Lynch	36,502	44.425	Haidalla and Camanat A.C.	Merrill Lynch	(99,268)
293,034 107,479	Deutsche Telekom AG Deutsche Telekom AG	Citibank JP Morgan	17,657 25,665	14,135 28,383	HeidelbergCement AG HeidelbergCement AG	Citibank JP Morgan	(44,163) (90,509)
569,289	Deutsche Telekom AG	Credit Suisse	135,942	37.418	HeidelbergCement AG	HSBC	(126,929)
11,895	Deutsche Telekom AG	HSBC	2,840	5,430	Hella GmbH & Co KGaA	Goldman Sachs	(5,267)
11,370	Deutsche Wohnen SE	Goldman Sachs	(5,709)	8,567	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Credit Suisse	(45,886)
27,493	DWS Group GmbH &			14,289	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	JP Morgan	(76,533)
4.070	Co KGaA '144A'	Credit Suisse	(105,533)	10,411	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	HSBC	(55,762)
4,973	DWS Group GmbH & Co KGaA '144A'	Citibank	888	1,993 35.808	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref) Hochtief AG	Citibank Citibank	(3,380)
9,998	DWS Group GmbH &	Citibalik	000	5,306	Hochtief AG	Bank of America	(295,677)
0,000	Co KGaA '144A'	HSBC	(38,378)	0,000	1 location / Co	Merrill Lynch	(55,062)
21,420	E.ON SE	Bank of America	(,,	1,050	Hochtief AG	Credit Suisse	(15,231)
		Merrill Lynch	6,167	22,588	Hochtief AG	HSBC	(327,663)
	E.ON SE	JP Morgan	4	1,410	Hochtief AG	Goldman Sachs	(3,761)
41,680	E.ON SE	Goldman Sachs	533	45,748	Hugo Boss AG	Credit Suisse	(486,997)
113,545 142,981	Evonik Industries AG Evonik Industries AG	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(383,898) (483,422)	2,229	Hugo Boss AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(14,874)
71,765	Evonik Industries AG	Citibank	(200,197)	24,388	Hugo Boss AG	Citibank	(108,853)
155,253	Evonik Industries AG	HSBC	(524,914)	6,853	Hugo Boss AG	Deutsche Bank	(45,729)
16,848	Fraport AG Frankfurt			58,345	Hugo Boss AG	HSBC	(621,095)
	Airport Services Worldwide	Goldman Sachs	(33,069)	9,489	Hugo Boss AG	JP Morgan	(101,012)
17,753 750	Freenet AG Freenet AG	JP Morgan Bank of America	(58,141)	(46,018) (26,746)	Infineon Technologies AG Infineon Technologies AG	HSBC Bank of America	178,182
750	i reeliet AG	Merrill Lynch	(2,515)	(20,740)	Illilleon rechilologies AG	Merrill Lynch	66,792
17,587	Freenet AG	Citibank	(21,587)	(74,939)	Infineon Technologies AG	Credit Suisse	290,164
30,263	Freenet AG	Credit Suisse	(99,112)	(54,812)	Infineon Technologies AG	JP Morgan	212,232
24,075	Freenet AG	Deutsche Bank	(80,727)	(35,620)	Infineon Technologies AG	Goldman Sachs	30,372
105,718	Freenet AG	HSBC	(346,228)	(43,040)	Innogy SE	Citibank	(7,684)
37,716	Fresenius Medical Care AG & Co KGaA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(251,671)	(138,905)	K+S AG K+S AG	Citibank Bank of America	179,797
4,038	Fresenius Medical Care AG	WEITH LYNCH	(231,071)	(31,044)	RISAG	Merrill Lynch	77,505
1,000	& Co KGaA	Credit Suisse	(40,192)	(148,412)	K+S AG	JP Morgan	385,861
20,706	Fresenius Medical Care AG		, , ,	(43,102)	KION Group AG	Bank of America	
	& Co KGaA	JP Morgan	(206,095)			Merrill Lynch	293,863
19,167	Fresenius Medical Care AG	Citibonic	(OE CCO)	(45,772)	KION Group AG	Citibank	341,690
20 170	& Co KGaA Fresenius Medical Care AG	Citibank	(85,550)	(23,818) (10,597)	KION Group AG KION Group AG	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	250,624 72,249
20,170	& Co KGaA	Goldman Sachs	(79,107)	(33,393)	KION Group AG	HSBC	351,377
(46,265)	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	JP Morgan	270,256	22,300	Knorr-Bremse AG	Goldman Sachs	42,425
	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	HSBC	278,229	3,620	Knorr-Bremse AG	Credit Suisse	23,005
. , ,	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Credit Suisse	31,655	3,540	Knorr-Bremse AG	Citibank	11,850
20,914	Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref)	Bank of America	(40.405)	8,364	LEG Immobilien AG	Citibank	(28,466)
10,289	Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref)	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(12,135) (15,844)	6,042	LEG Immobilien AG LEG Immobilien AG	JP Morgan	15,169
15,819	Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref)	Deutsche Bank	(9,179)	11,062	LLG IIIIIIODIIIeII AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(49,374)
4,594	Fuchs Petrolub SE (Pref)	HSBC	(5,179)	3,786	LEG Immobilien AG	Credit Suisse	9,505
(30,498)	GEA Group AG	Citibank	14,633	14,064	LEG Immobilien AG	Deutsche Bank	(62,773)
(72,776)	GEA Group AG	JP Morgan	(37,355)	4,637	LEG Immobilien AG	HSBC	11,642
(27,710)	GEA Group AG	Credit Suisse	(14,223)	8,263	Merck KGaA	Bank of America	
(51,922)	GEA Group AG	HSBC ID Morgan	(26,651)	(27 520)	Motro AC	Merrill Lynch	(43,888)
(10,913) (22,970)	Grand City Properties SA Grand City Properties SA	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(19,727) (41,522)	(27,539) (49,210)	Metro AG Metro AG	Credit Suisse Citibank	32,727 7,413
(126,939)	Grand City Properties SA	Bank of America	(71,022)	(51,372)	Metro AG	JP Morgan	61,049
(0,000)		Merrill Lynch	(90,653)	8,076	MTU Aero Engines AG	HSBC	(99,578)
(54,949)	Grand City Properties SA	Citibank	(11,037)	•	5		. , -,

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Germany continued				Germany continued		
13,319	Muenchener			17,910	Salzgitter AG	Citibank	(52,560)
	Rueckversicherungs-			44,550	Salzgitter AG	JP Morgan	(232,151)
	Gesellschaft AG in			31,646	Salzgitter AG	Credit Suisse	(164,908)
	Muenchen	JP Morgan	111,465	55,520	Salzgitter AG	Deutsche Bank	(174,085)
7,721	Muenchener			146,086	Salzgitter AG	HSBC	(761,257)
	Rueckversicherungs-			(27,742)		HSBC	19,812
	Gesellschaft AG in				SAP SE	Credit Suisse	12,400
	Muenchen	Citibank	(19,816)		SAP SE	Goldman Sachs	1,870
22,335	Muenchener			(6,262)		HSBC	(19,565)
	Rueckversicherungs-			(2,920)		Goldman Sachs	3,568
	Gesellschaft AG in			(7,407)	Sartorius AG (Pref)	JP Morgan	(28,744)
	Muenchen	HSBC	186,919	(10,573)	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Bank of America	
19,334	Nemetschek SE	JP Morgan	(235,155)			Merrill Lynch	(10,618)
13,421	Nemetschek SE	Credit Suisse	(163,236)	(37,609)		Citibank	(9,457)
4,136	Nemetschek SE	Citibank	(65,535)	(32,218)		JP Morgan	19,413
41,948	Nemetschek SE	HSBC	(510,204)	(29,334)	Siemens AG	Bank of America	
(52,373)	OSRAM Licht AG	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	186,574
		Merrill Lynch	49,674	(296)		Credit Suisse	2,041
(58,646)		Citibank	92,925		Siemens AG	HSBC	347,908
. , ,	OSRAM Licht AG	JP Morgan	174,984		Siemens AG	Goldman Sachs	3,460
(65,890)	Porsche Automobil			(18,789)	Siemens Healthineers		
	Holding SE (Pref)	Goldman Sachs	211,798		AG '144A'	Credit Suisse	50,527
(17,677)	Porsche Automobil			(13,154)	Siemens Healthineers		
	Holding SE (Pref)	Citibank	50,890		AG '144A'	Citibank	26,861
(32,619)	Porsche Automobil	Bank of America		(9,719)	Siemens Healthineers		
	Holding SE (Pref)	Merrill Lynch	210,380		AG '144A'	JP Morgan	26,136
(49,812)	Porsche Automobil			(4,100)	Siemens Healthineers		
	Holding SE (Pref)	JP Morgan	340,792		AG '144A'	Goldman Sachs	6,665
(15,023)	Porsche Automobil			26,919	Siltronic AG	Bank of America	
	Holding SE (Pref)	HSBC	107,956			Merrill Lynch	(369,462)
(39,078)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	JP Morgan	(19,840)	18,111	Siltronic AG	Credit Suisse	(354,064)
(33,852)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Citibank	27,764	14,040	Siltronic AG	Citibank	(131,912)
(15,220)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Goldman Sachs	10,994	15,327	Siltronic AG	Deutsche Bank	(210,362)
(154,939)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Bank of America		17,037	Siltronic AG	JP Morgan	(333,068)
		Merrill Lynch	147,820	63,529	Siltronic AG	HSBC	(1,241,972)
(208, 162)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Credit Suisse	(57,224)	61,569	Software AG	Bank of America	
859	Puma SE	Credit Suisse	(35,944)			Merrill Lynch	(123,663)
2,304	Puma SE	Bank of America		10,635	Software AG	Credit Suisse	(24,090)
		Merrill Lynch	(84,840)	29,447	Software AG	Deutsche Bank	(59,145)
3,926	Puma SE	JP Morgan	(164,281)	126,907	Software AG	JP Morgan	(287,467)
563	Rational AG	HSBC	314	26,493	Software AG	Citibank	(74,497)
(1,580)	Rheinmetall AG	Bank of America		5,430	Software AG	HSBC	(12,300)
		Merrill Lynch	14,651	(4,952)	Stroeer SE & Co KGaA	JP Morgan	3,592
(3,389)	Rheinmetall AG	Citibank	28,778	(32,192)	Suedzucker AG	JP Morgan	(12,572)
(3,523)	Rheinmetall AG	HSBC	15,017	(54,752)	Symrise AG	JP Morgan	94,086
(1,468)	Rheinmetall AG	JP Morgan	6,257	(19,259)	Symrise AG	Credit Suisse	33,095
10,680	Rhoen-Klinikum AG	Credit Suisse	(11,917)	(12,420)	Symrise AG	HSBC	21,343
11,004	Rhoen-Klinikum AG	Bank of America		(226,466)	Telefonica Deutschland		
		Merrill Lynch	3,684	<u> </u>	Holding AG	Citibank	31,840
56,165	Rhoen-Klinikum AG	Citibank	6,267	(480,271)	Telefonica Deutschland		
41,178	Rhoen-Klinikum AG	JP Morgan	(45,948)	<u> </u>	Holding AG	JP Morgan	196,679
1,142	Rhoen-Klinikum AG	Deutsche Bank	382	(127,430)	Telefonica Deutschland	· ·	
12,951	RTL Group SA	Bank of America		, , ,	Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	27,197
,	•	Merrill Lynch	(56,649)	(117,114)	Telefonica Deutschland	Bank of America	
9,099	RTL Group SA	Citibank	(20,509)	` ′ ′′	Holding AG	Merrill Lynch	39,466
19,817	RTL Group SA	JP Morgan	(92,327)	(730.249)	Telefonica Deutschland	,	22, . 30
516	RTL Group SA	Deutsche Bank	(2,257)	(, -,	Holding AG	HSBC	299,049
3,799	RTL Group SA	Credit Suisse	(17,211)	(268,138)	· ·	Citibank	424,866
36,454	RTL Group SA	HSBC	(160,514)	(260,284)	thyssenkrupp AG	JP Morgan	89,571
70,730	RTL Group SA	Goldman Sachs	(114,092)	(161,454)	, ,,	Bank of America	
65,234	RWE AG	HSBC	8,677	```.,,	A	Merrill Lynch	131,516
40,246	RWE AG	Bank of America		(143.961)	thyssenkrupp AG	Credit Suisse	35,341
.0,270		Merrill Lynch	(50,747)	(128,419)		HSBC	31,525
20,614	RWE AG	JP Morgan	(3,708)		TLG Immobilien AG	HSBC	17,053
53,287	RWE AG	Credit Suisse	7,730	(102,291)		HSBC	94,737
27,131	RWE AG	Citibank	(34,815)	(19,735)		Citibank	27,527
6,580	RWE AG		(7,938)	(19,735)	United Internet AG		9,268
		Goldman Sachs				Goldman Sachs	
9,074	RWE AG (Pref) Salzgitter AG	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(7,023)	(15,605)	United Internet AG	Bank of America	
12 501		Dank of Afficica				Merrill Lynch	(4,005)
12,501	Gaizgittei AG	Merrill Lynch	(39,197)	(0 1 00	United Internet AG	JP Morgan	142,04

	5		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Germany continued				Hong Kong continued		
(16,048)		Credit Suisse	70,375	(1,000)	Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	Citibank	99
(,-		Deutsche Bank	(24,770)	(7,581,000)	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	(77,332)
	United Internet AG	HSBC	212,881	(18,965,000)		Citibank	(266,002)
1,073 6,260	Volkswagen AG Volkswagen AG	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(18,738) (69,154)	(4,175,000) 146,000	CGN Power Co Ltd 'H' '144A' Champion (Reit)	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	(53,235)
14,688	Volkswagen AG	JP Morgan	(256,497)	190,000	Champion (Reit)	Bank of America	(6,330)
2,447	Volkswagen AG	Bank of America		100,000	Champion (Not)	Merrill Lynch	(4,603)
ŕ	<b>G</b>	Merrill Lynch	(27,032)	752,000	Champion (Reit)	JP Morgan	(32,601)
54,867	Volkswagen AG	HSBC	(958,145)	102,000	Champion (Reit)	Citibank	(5,593)
7,039	Volkswagen AG (Pref)	HSBC	(104,313)	(16,081,000)	China Cinda Asset		
9,712	Volkswagen AG (Pref)	Citibank	(60,254)	(40.700.000)	Management Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	143,533
10,084 3,698	Volkswagen AG (Pref) Volkswagen AG (Pref)	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(178,235)	(13,720,000)	China Cinda Asset Management Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	262,413
5,098	Vonovia SE	Bank of America	(65,362)	1,721,000	China Communications	ПОВС	202,413
3,009	VOIIOVIA GE	Merrill Lynch	(8,824)	1,721,000	Construction Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(65,833)
11,140	Vonovia SE	Credit Suisse	(11,384)	518,000	China Communications		(,)
25,733	Vonovia SE	JP Morgan	(2,259)		Construction Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(19,815)
11,569	Vonovia SE	HSBC	7,487	475,000	China Communications		
30,550	Vonovia SE	Goldman Sachs	(25,508)	(4 705 000)	Construction Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(18,170)
	Wacker Chemie AG	Citibank	97,995	(1,785,000)	China Conch Venture	Citib and	(04.044)
	Wacker Chemie AG Wacker Chemie AG	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	34,364 (17)	(5 779 866)	Holdings Ltd China Everbright Bank	Citibank	(91,041)
	Wirecard AG	HSBC	(17)	(0,770,000)	Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	51,589
	Wirecard AG	JP Morgan	_	(3,568,000)	China Everbright Bank		,,,,,
	Wirecard AG	Citibank	345,690		Co Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	13,649
	Zalando SE '144A'	Citibank	186,364	(1,219,000)	China Everbright Bank		
(161,991)		JP Morgan	968,570	(000 000)	Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	27,978
(4,440) (40,653)		Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	20,724 247,226	(300,000)	China Everbright International Ltd	JP Morgan	2,295
(40,055)	Zalarido SE 144A	Credit Suisse		(158 000)	China Everbright	Bank of America	2,295
			1,164,807	(100,000)	International Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(2,216)
	Hong Kong			(1,946,000)	China Everbright I	, ,	( ) - /
(89.400)	AIA Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	42,747		nternational Ltd	Citibank	(52,108)
		Goldman Sachs	13,245	678,000	China Everbright Ltd	Bank of America	()
	AIA Group Ltd	Citibank	334,971	906 000	China Everbrieht I td	Merrill Lynch	(36,309)
	AIA Group Ltd	HSBC	261,131	896,000 916,000	China Everbright Ltd China Everbright Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(15,995) (109,790)
214,000	Air China Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(28,105)	1,326,000	China Everbright Ltd	Credit Suisse	(158,932)
220,000	Air China Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(28,893)	220,000	China Everbright Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(11,782)
	Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(99,304) 22,300	718,000	China Everbright Ltd	HSBC	(86,058)
278,500	Anhui Conch Cement Co	or worgan	22,300	(710,000)	China Huarong Asset		
2.0,000	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	23,082		Management Co Ltd	0:::1	4.507
629,000	Anhui Conch Cement Co		,	(E 020 922)	'H' '144A'	Citibank	4,527
	Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(92,233)	(5,920,623)	China Huarong Asset Management Co Ltd		
178,000	Anhui Conch Cement Co	D. C. L. B. J.	5.074		'H' '144A'	JP Morgan	120,793
373,500	Ltd 'H' Anhui Conch Cement Co	Deutsche Bank	5,674	(16,623,000)	China Huarong Asset	3	.,
373,300	Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(54,768)		Management Co Ltd		
403,000	Anhui Conch Cement Co	Ordan Calodo	(01,700)	(500,000)	'H' '144A'	HSBC	339,132
,	Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(59,094)	(528,000)	China Longyuan Power	HCDC	11 115
146,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	JP Morgan	(126,591)	(1 001 000)	Group Corp Ltd 'H' China Longyuan Power	HSBC	11,445
329,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	Citibank	(102,778)	(1,001,000)	Group Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(1,276)
313,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	HSBC	(271,390)	2,086,000	China Medical System		( -,= /
	ANTA Sports Products Ltd ASM Pacific Technology Ltd	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(571,392) 9,949		Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	98,414
	ASM Pacific Technology Ltd	Citibank	32,293	286,000	China Medical System		
. , ,	Bank of East Asia Ltd/The	HSBC	(1,458)	445.000	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	15,681
(147,200)	Bank of East Asia Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	(6,777)	145,000 142,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(7,396) (15,390)
(157,426)		Citibank	_	144,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	HSBC	(15,607)
(20,999)		JP Morgan	134	369,500	China Merchants Bank Co		(10,007)
(816,000)	Beijing Enterprises Water	HCDC	22 205	,	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	7,067
(582 000)	Group Ltd Beijing Enterprises Water	HSBC	33,295	152,000	China Merchants Bank Co		
(302,000)	Group Ltd	Citibank	(3,711)		Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(4,845)
(800,000)	Beijing Enterprises Water		(=,,, 11)	852,500	China Merchants Bank Co	Doutesha Day	E4 0E4
. , -,	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	32,642	E0 000	Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	54,351
(10,960,000)	Beijing Enterprises Water	_		50,000	China Merchants Bank Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(1,594)
(4.004.500)	Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(13,975)	404,000	China Merchants Bank Co	Stock Oulooc	(1,554)
	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd Cathay Pacific Airways Ltd	HSBC IP Morgan	675,178 (156)	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(12,878)
816	Caulay Facilic All Ways Llu	JP Morgan	(156)				·

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
				J			
0.400.000	Hong Kong continued			4 700 500	Hong Kong continued		
2,126,000	China Minsheng Banking Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	_	1,709,500	China Resources Pharmaceutical		
1,236,000	China Minsheng Banking				Group Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(130,786)
4 700 500	Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(3,152)	838,500	China Resources		
1,786,500	China Minsheng Banking Corp Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(4,556)		Pharmaceutical Group Ltd '144A'	Credit Suisse	(64,150)
4,888,500	China Minsheng Banking	Crount Calobo	(1,000)	2,625,000	China Resources	Crount Culoco	(01,100)
	Corp Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(12,467)		Pharmaceutical		(
58,000	China Overseas Land & Investment Ltd	JP Morgan	(13,312)	470,000	Group Ltd '144A' China Resources Power	HSBC	(200,826)
142,000	China Overseas Land &	or morgan	(10,012)	170,000	Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	35,957
4 000 000	Investment Ltd	HSBC	(32,591)	870,000	China Resources Power	11000	00 500
1,936,000	China Petroleum & Chemical Corp 'H'	Citibank	(118,491)	(222 000)	Holdings Co Ltd China State Construction	HSBC Bank of America	66,560
1,548,000	China Petroleum & Chemical	Ollibarik	(110,401)	(222,000)	International Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(13,587)
	Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	(108,561)	(5,250,000)	China State Construction		
844,000	China Petroleum & Chemical Corp 'H'	Deutsche Bank	(41,971)	(294 000)	International Holdings Ltd China State Construction	Citibank	(348,099)
918,000	China Petroleum & Chemical	Dedische Bank	(41,571)	(254,000)	International Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(12,371)
	Corp 'H'	Credit Suisse	(64,379)	(426,000)	China State Construction		
774,000	China Petroleum & Chemical Corp 'H'	HSBC	(54,280)	(4 112 000)	International Holdings Ltd China State Construction	Credit Suisse	(17,925)
(10,341,000)	China Power International	HODO	(34,200)	(4,112,000)	International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(173,024)
. , , ,	Development Ltd	Credit Suisse	(118,671)	673,400	China Taiping Insurance		
(6,122,000)	China Power International Development Ltd	Citibank	(95.967)	65,800	Holdings Co Ltd China Taiping Insurance	HSBC	(111,624)
(1.702.000)	China Power International	Cilibarik	(85,867)	05,600	Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(10,907)
, , , ,	Development Ltd	JP Morgan	(19,532)	424,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(37,845)
803,500	China Railway Construction	Citib and	(40.045)	520,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Citibank	(11,935)
1,537,000	Corp Ltd 'H' China Railway Construction	Citibank	(10,245)	1,576,000 5,368,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	(140,668) (479,127)
.,00.,000	Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(37,236)	(1,081,800)	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery		(,,
477,500	China Railway Construction	O and the O	(44.500)	(4.050.000)	Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	55,785
1,291,500	Corp Ltd 'H' China Railway Construction	Credit Suisse	(11,568)	(1,256,800)	Chow Tai Fook Jewellery Group Ltd	Citibank	48,076
.,20.,000	Corp Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	(46,110)	226,500	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(80,866)
5,208,000	China Railway Construction	LIODO	(400.470)	237,500	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(187,757)
786,000	Corp Ltd 'H' China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	HSBC Bank of America	(126,172)	50,500 627,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd CK Asset Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(39,923) (495,677)
700,000	Crima Naiway Group Etu Tr	Merrill Lynch	(1,002)	61,500	CK Asset Holdings Ltd CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(51,364)
2,202,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Citibank	36,501	90,500	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(75,584)
1,201,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(19,908)	44,500	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(7,093)
1,180,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(19,560)	(104,500)	CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	( , ,
2,137,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	(2,725)	(101,000)	g	Merrill Lynch	39,308
4,102,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(67,995)	(1 000)	CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	Citibank	140
202.000	China Resources Beer	11000	(01,000)		CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,317
202,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	3,863		CK Infrastructure Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	11,954
334,000	China Resources Beer	O.C.D.C.III	0,000	134,500	CLP Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	8,575
001,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(40,459)	(253,975)	•	Citibank	(11,982)
74,000	China Resources Beer	Doddoono Bank	(10,100)	(632,000)	COSCO SHIPPING Ports Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,311)
	Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(14,625)	381,000	Country Garden Holdings	-	
48,000	China Resources Beer	ID Margan	(0.497)	005 000	Co Ltd	Citibank	(10,688)
272,000	Holdings Co Ltd China Resources Beer	JP Morgan	(9,487)	985,000	Country Garden Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(183,370)
272,000	Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(53,758)	47,000	Country Garden Holdings	or worgan	(100,070)
418,000	China Resources Gas				Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(6,952)
400.000	Group Ltd	HSBC	85,278	101,000	Country Garden Holdings	0 - 11 0 1	(40.000)
188,000	China Resources Gas Group Ltd	ID Morgan	20 255	936,000	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(18,802)
040.000	•	JP Morgan	38,355	836,000	Country Garden Holdings	LIODO	(455,000)
316,000	China Resources Land Ltd	JP Morgan	(64,468)	(4 500 000)	Co Ltd	HSBC	(155,632)
182,000	China Resources Land Ltd	Citibank	4,641	(1,598,000)	CRRC Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(6,113)
322,000	China Resources Land Ltd	Credit Suisse	(65,693)	(1,001,000)	CRRC Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(11,487)
328,000	China Resources Land Ltd	HSBC	(66,917)	324,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	LIODO	
590,500	China Resources			_	Group Ltd	HSBC	(61,143)
	Pharmaceutical	Citiban	07.400	546,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	(00.440)
581,000	Group Ltd '144A' China Resources	Citibank	27,106	1,458,000	Group Ltd CSPC Pharmaceutical	Merrill Lynch	(89,113)
501,000	Pharmaceutical			1,700,000	Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(275,143)
	Group Ltd '144A'	Deutsche Bank	(16,298)	1,938,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical		
				l	Group Ltd	Citibank	(252,054)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
540,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical			(492)	Haitong International	Bank of America	
010,000	Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(88,134)	(102)	Securities Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	11
342,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical		(==,:=:)	(17,742,469)	Haitong International		
	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(64,540)	,	Securities Group Ltd	Citibank	226,232
(166,500)	Dali Foods Group Co Ltd			(1,370,262)	Haitong International		
(400 500)	'144A'	HSBC	(212)	(4.700.004)	Securities Group Ltd	JP Morgan	55,911
(486,500)	Dali Foods Group Co Ltd '144A'	Citibank	(8,064)	(1,788,981)	Haitong International Securities Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	72,995
(109 000)	ENN Energy Holdings Ltd	HSBC	47,255	(4 063 428)	Haitong International	Credit Suisse	12,995
	Far East Horizon Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,045)	(1,000,120)	Securities Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	88,081
(3,606,000)	Far East Horizon Ltd	Citibank	(188,517)	(716,000)	Hang Lung Properties Ltd	Bank of America	
, ,	Far East Horizon Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(9,327)			Merrill Lynch	65,733
,	Far East Horizon Ltd	HSBC	(28,080)		Hang Lung Properties Ltd	Citibank	36,524
	FIH Mobile Ltd	Citibank	41,721	(449,000)	Hang Lung Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	48,091
	FIH Mobile Ltd First Pacific Co Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	52,463	(64,000) 33,900	Hang Lung Properties Ltd Hang Seng Bank Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	5,876 (22,909)
	First Pacific Co Ltd	Citibank	1,023	94,300	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	HSBC	(121,443)
	First Pacific Co Ltd	JP Morgan	-,020	4,800	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	Credit Suisse	(6,182)
	First Pacific Co Ltd	HSBC	_	(211,000)	Health & Happiness H&H		(-, - ,
1,384,000	Fosun International Ltd	Credit Suisse	(208,237)		International Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,822)
2,479,500	Fosun International Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(246,603)	(7,000)	Health & Happiness H&H		(222)
484,500	Fosun International Ltd Fosun International Ltd	JP Morgan	(72,898)	(71 500)	International Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(883)
1,542,000 738,500	Fosun International Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(70,783) (111,115)	(71,500)	Health & Happiness H&H International Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	2,338
,	Galaxy Entertainment	TIODC	(111,113)	89,140	Henderson Land	Bank of America	2,330
(1,000,000)	Group Ltd	Citibank	118,787		Development Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(36,686)
(197,000)	Galaxy Entertainment			144,221	Henderson Land	,	, , ,
	Group Ltd	HSBC	209,745		Development Co Ltd	Citibank	(77,737)
144,000	Geely Automobile	O'Ch and	0.574	147,620	Henderson Land	D. Galanda	(00.740)
457,000	Holdings Ltd Geely Automobile	Citibank	2,571	151,030	Development Co Ltd Henderson Land	Deutsche Bank	(60,746)
437,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(87,407)	131,030	Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(45,518)
570,000	Geely Automobile	or morgani	(51,151)	(55,500)	Hengan International		(12,212)
	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(109,020)		Group Co Ltd	HSBC	73,598
126,000	Geely Automobile			(1,370,600)	Hong Kong & China Gas		
750 000	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(14,460)	(447.700)	Co Ltd	Citibank	102,952
752,000	Geely Automobile Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(143,830)	(117,700)	Hong Kong & China Gas Co Ltd	HSBC	(4,803)
(497)	· ·	JP Morgan	(143,030)	(82 200)	Hong Kong Exchanges &	ПОВС	(4,003)
1,303,600	Guangzhou Automobile	o. morgan	•	(02,200)	Clearing Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(21,157)
	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(88,097)	(294,800)	Hong Kong Exchanges &		,
862,400	Guangzhou Automobile				Clearing Ltd	Citibank	7,518
700 400	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	29,690	(1,360,000)	Huaneng Power	Citibank	(70.000)
762,400	Guangzhou Automobile Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(51,523)	(1 932 000)	International Inc 'H' Huaneng Power	Citibank	(72,833)
620.000	Guangzhou Automobile	or worgan	(31,323)	(1,932,000)	International Inc 'H'	HSBC	(34,489)
020,000	Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(41,899)	340,000	Hutchison		(0.,.00)
(2,726,000)	Guotai Junan International				Telecommunications		
	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	23,033		Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,995)
(457,000)	Guotai Junan International	Citibank	2.014	105,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	HSBC	(34,140)
835,000	Holdings Ltd Haier Electronics Group Co Ltd	Citibank	2,914	186,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(28,460)
635,000	Haler Electronics Group Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(92,629)	301,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Citibank	(49,894)
264,000	Haier Electronics Group Co Ltd		16,831	181,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(58,852)
596,000		JP Morgan	(81,315)	5,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,626)
570,000	Haier Electronics Group Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(63,232)	121,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(18,514)
400,000	Haier Electronics Group Co Ltd		(54,574)	(374,500)	Johnson Electric Holdings Ltd	Citibank	-
386,000	Haier Electronics Group Co Ltd Haitian International	HSBC	(52,664)	(255,500)	Kerry Properties Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	91,220
516,000	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(48,688)	(546,000) (152,000)	Kerry Properties Ltd Kerry Properties Ltd	Citibank	194,935 46,515
1,135,000	Haitian International	Jubank	(+0,000)	1,354,000	Kingboard Laminates	Jupank	<del>-1</del> 0,513
,,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(332,862)	,555 1,555	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(145,023)
270,000	Haitian International	Ü	, , ,	1,223,000	Kingboard Laminates		
	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(53,707)		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(130,992)
4,860,000	Haitian International	Cradit Colors	(4.405.000)	1,014,000	Kingboard Laminates	Citibani	(04.047)
393,000	Holdings Ltd Haitian International	Credit Suisse	(1,425,293)	691,500	Holdings Ltd Kingboard Laminates	Citibank	(64,647)
555,000	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(115,255)	031,300	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(65,247)
(793,000)	Haitong International		(,200)	238,000	Kunlun Energy Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(23,974)
,	Securities Group Ltd	HSBC	32,357	155,000	Lee & Man Paper	Bank of America	
					Manufacturing Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(7,115)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
440,000	Lee & Man Paper	Citibank	(F.040)	5,966,000	People's Insurance Co Group	Citibank	101 715
841,000	Manufacturing Ltd Lee & Man Paper	Cilibarik	(5,049)	4,773,000	of China Ltd/The 'H' People's Insurance Co Group	Citibank	121,715
•	Manufacturing Ltd	Credit Suisse	(93,294)		of China Ltd/The 'H'	JP Morgan	6,086
732,000	Lee & Man Paper	Deutsche Bank	(22 604)	(1,000)	PICC Property & Casualty Co Ltd 'H'	ID Morgon	(15)
514,000	Manufacturing Ltd Lenovo Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(33,601) (74,715)	(2,903,000)	Postal Savings Bank of China	JP Morgan	(15)
984,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(143,034)		Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Deutsche Bank	(55,524)
(1,582,000)	Li & Fung Ltd	Bank of America		(11,790,000)	Postal Savings Bank of China	LICEC	75.400
(15 410 000)	Li & Fung Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	22,189 216,140	562,000	Co Ltd 'H' '144A' Power Assets Holdings Ltd	HSBC Goldman Sachs	75,166 1,873
	Li & Fung Ltd	JP Morgan	110,142	(78,900)	· ·	Goldman Sachs	(862)
	Li & Fung Ltd	Deutsche Bank	31,334	535,600	Sands China Ltd	Credit Suisse	(420,006)
(1,588,000)	Li & Fung Ltd	HSBC	20,248	777,600	Sands China Ltd	HSBC	(609,777)
	Li & Fung Ltd	Goldman Sachs	32,110	24,000	Sands China Ltd	Citibank	(9,946)
504,000	Lifestyle International	0	(00.500)	(11)	Semiconductor		
495,500	Holdings Ltd Lifestyle International	Citibank	(29,562)		Manufacturing International Corp	JP Morgan	(2)
490,000	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(34,118)	102,000	Shanghai Industrial	or worgan	(2)
109,000	Lifestyle International		(- , - ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,867)
	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(15,566)	3,916,000	Shanghai Industrial		
169,500	Lifestyle International	ID M	(04.000)	(400.000)	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(609,176)
90.000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(24,206)	(122,000)	· ·	HSBC	7,467
80,000 666,000	Link (Reit) Logan Property	JP Morgan	(4,080)	(876,000) (94,000)	J	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	53,615 8,150
000,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	64,540	(534,000)	J	Bank of America	
1,888,000	Logan Property Holdings		0.,0.0	(66.,666)	Onangh zariola zta	Merrill Lynch	46,301
	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(77,036)	(496,000)	Shangri-La Asia Ltd	Citibank	24,033
874,000	Logan Property Holdings			(277,110)	Shenzhen International		
460,000	Co Ltd Logan Property Holdings	Deutsche Bank	20,060	(117,000)	Holdings Ltd Shenzhen International	JP Morgan	96,108
400,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(18,769)	(117,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	11,935
274,000	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	48,912	(451,500)	Shenzhen International		,
21,000	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	1,205		Holdings Ltd	HSBC	156,591
1,456,000	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	83,544	323,000	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	
137,000	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd Luk Fook Holdings	Credit Suisse	7,861	410,000	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	10,296 (23,525)
(221,000)	International Ltd	Citibank	7,045	165,000	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	5,260
(500,000)	Luk Fook Holdings			1,203,000	Sihuan Pharmaceutical		
(4.000.000)	International Ltd	HSBC	51,003	0.075.000	Holdings Group Ltd	HSBC	(23,009)
(1,023,000)	Melco International	HSBC	276,536	3,975,000	Sihuan Pharmaceutical	Citibank	40 E40
(102 000)	Development Ltd Melco International	ПОВС	270,550	1,066,000	Holdings Group Ltd Sihuan Pharmaceutical	Citibank	40,548
(102,000)	Development Ltd	Citibank	5,202	1,000,000	Holdings Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(20,389)
(547,200)	MGM China Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	108,846	3,210,000	Sihuan Pharmaceutical		, , ,
(1,006,400)	MGM China Holdings Ltd	Bank of America			Holdings Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(61,395)
(0.040.000)	MOM China Haldinana Ltd	Merrill Lynch	200,187	1,837,000	Sihuan Pharmaceutical	Davitaalaa Davila	(40,000)
(2,242,929) (440,800)	MGM China Holdings Ltd MGM China Holdings Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	280,273 140,515	5,307,000	Holdings Group Ltd Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(16,396) 142,105
(1,319,600)		Credit Suisse	420,651	1,496,000	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	JP Morgan	97,284
(1,000,786)		JP Morgan	210,555	907,500	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	Deutsche Bank	26,614
(685,750)		Citibank	179,250	2,367,000	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	HSBC	153,925
	Minth Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	25,196	(110,000)	Sino Land Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	4,843
(322,000)	Minth Group Ltd	HSBC	67,745	(863,500)	•		()
(26,000)	MTR Corp Ltd	Citibank	1,658	(5 100 500)	Holding Ltd Sino-Ocean Group	Citibank	(6,606)
(1,066,500) (410,000)	MTR Corp Ltd New World Development	HSBC	(142,787)	(5,106,500)	Holding Ltd	HSBC	149,817
(1.0,000)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	26,346	177,200	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(15,816)
(30,000)	New World Development			439,500	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(19,054)
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,896	1,032,500	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(50,028)
(1,504,297)	New World Development Co Ltd	Citibank	122.750	2,185,500 917,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(94,748)
7,000	Nexteer Automotive Group Ltd	Citibank Citibank	122,759 (803)	917,000		Citibank JP Morgan	(11,693)
94,000	Nexteer Automotive Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(23,013)	(920,000)		Citibank	(2,346)
565,000	Nexteer Automotive Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(86,451)	(1,708,000)	· ·	Goldman Sachs	(7,521)
482,000	Nexteer Automotive Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(118,002)	1,514,000	SSY Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(150,578)
994,000	NWS Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(114,069)	1,620,000	SSY Group Ltd	Citibank	6,197
8,401,000	People's Insurance Co Group	LICEC	40.740	4,004,000	SSY Group Ltd	HSBC ID Morgan	(398,225)
1,056,000	of China Ltd/The 'H' People's Insurance Co Group	HSBC Bank of America	10,712	658,000 17,000	SSY Group Ltd Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(65,443) (22,760)
1,000,000	of China Ltd/The 'H'	Merrill Lynch	14,811	107,000	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	(141,892)
	5. 5a Eta/1110 11		,0	107,000	E		(171,002)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Hong Kong continued				Hong Kong continued		
90,500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	Credit Suisse	(120,011)	(1.268.000)	Yue Yuen Industrial		
14,500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(15,161)	( ,,,	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	501,211
61,500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	HSBC	(81,555)	(36 200)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times		001,211
26,500	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(6,082)	(00,200)	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(13,617
106,000	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	HSBC	(58,794)	(466 700)	Zhuzhou CRRC Times		(10,011
45,500	Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(25,237)	(100,100)	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(98,189
,	Swire Properties Ltd	Bank of America	(20,201)		Electric Go Eta 11	Ollibarik	
(312,000)	Owire i Toperties Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(35,896)				(7,613,410
(296,600)	Swire Properties Ltd	Citibank	18,910				
	Swire Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	(816)		Italy		
	Swire Properties Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(1,928)	445,174	A2A SpA	HSBC	9,935
	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(13,031)	1,919,195	A2A SpA	Credit Suisse	42,831
62,000	Tencent Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan		2,121,423	A2A SpA	Bank of America	
		•	(464,846)			Merrill Lynch	(113,625
	Tencent Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(100,783)	2,302,721	A2A SpA	JP Morgan	51,390
11,300	Tencent Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(84,722)	1,174,594	A2A SpA	Citibank	(55,048)
5,300	Tencent Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(39,737)	174,625	A2A SpA	Deutsche Bank	(9,353
1,568,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands		/a= a= //	18,166	Anima Holding SpA	Bank of America	
0.40.000	Holding Corp	Credit Suisse	(87,971)		<del>3</del> -	Merrill Lynch	(6,243
248,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			88,341	Anima Holding SpA	Citibank	(13,800
	Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(13,914)	53,374	Anima Holding SpA	Credit Suisse	(37,759)
1,006,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			79,951	Anima Holding SpA	JP Morgan	(56,561)
	Holding Corp	Citibank	28,220	199,563	Anima Holding SpA	HSBC	(141,181)
956,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			102,200	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Bank of America	
	Holding Corp	Deutsche Bank	(39,007)	102,200	Assiculazioni Generali SpA	Merrill Lynch	(151,103)
1,788,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			80,448	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Citibank	(56,554)
	Holding Corp	HSBC	(100,314)	60,383	Assicurazioni Generali SpA		• • •
116,000	VTech Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(56,206)		•	JP Morgan	(94,667)
114,000	VTech Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(56,690)	115,573	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Credit Suisse	(181,192)
59,500	VTech Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(29,588)	42,666	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Deutsche Bank	(63,082)
67,500	VTech Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(63,260)	387,009	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	HSBC	(606,741)
16,700	VTech Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(8,305)	(63,720)	Atlantia SpA	Citibank	9,243
441,000	Want Want China		(-,,	(18,262)	Atlantia SpA	JP Morgan	24,046
,	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(12,371)	(90,862)	Atlantia SpA	Credit Suisse	119,638
628,000	Want Want China	O.C.Darint	(.=,0)	(153,745)	Atlantia SpA	HSBC	202,437
020,000	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(51,248)	18,527	Autogrill SpA	JP Morgan	10,130
2,934,000	Want Want China	Ordan Galooc	(01,210)	224,217	Autogrill SpA	Bank of America	
2,004,000	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(160,868)			Merrill Lynch	151,367
19,000	Want Want China	Bank of America	(100,000)	132,071	Autogrill SpA	Citibank	51,580
19,000	Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,042)	70,083	Autogrill SpA	Deutsche Bank	47,312
2,314,000	Want Want China	WEITH LYNCH	(1,042)	16,688	Azimut Holding SpA	Citibank	(9,776)
2,314,000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(188,835)	89,822	Azimut Holding SpA	JP Morgan	(276,663)
1,591,000	Want Want China	or worgan	(100,033)	3,177	Azimut Holding SpA	Credit Suisse	(9,800)
1,591,000		HCDC	(120.024)	14,577	Azimut Holding SpA	Bank of America	
(201 000)	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(129,834)			Merrill Lynch	(33,165)
. , ,	WH Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	20,351	1,340	Banca Generali SpA	Citibank	(1,794)
	WH Group Ltd	Citibank	121,453	2,141	Banca Generali SpA	Credit Suisse	(5,017
	WH Group Ltd	HSBC	115,967	(90,183)	Banca Mediolanum SpA	Goldman Sachs	9,618
	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	Citibank	364,688	(50,520)	Banca Mediolanum SpA	HSBC	21,985
	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	JP Morgan	146,922	(47,995)	Banca Mediolanum SpA	Bank of America	
	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	HSBC	454,441	` ' '	•	Merrill Lynch	9,372
(23,000)	Wharf Real Estate	Bank of America	40 ==0	(74,721)	Banca Mediolanum SpA	JP Morgan	32,517
(0.4 : 0 = = :	Investment Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	10,558	(1,488,269)	Banco BPM SpA	Credit Suisse	533,910
(244,000)	Wharf Real Estate	15.14		12,795	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	Deutsche Bank	(37,978)
	Investment Co Ltd	JP Morgan	164,894	17,696	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	Credit Suisse	(57,264)
	Wheelock & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	64,800	11,458	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	JP Morgan	(37,078)
	Wheelock & Co Ltd	Citibank	48,555	14,355	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	HSBC	(46,452)
. , ,	Wheelock & Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	7,625	8,037	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	Bank of America	
	Wynn Macau Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,638	,,,,,,	2. di lono Odonioni OpA	Merrill Lynch	(23,855)
(355,600)	Xinyi Energy Holdings Ltd	Citibank	_	20,030	Buzzi Unicem SpA	Bank of America	
(2,984,000)	Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	53,801	20,030	DUZZI GINGEIN OPA	Merrill Lynch	(33,749)
(6,280,000)	Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	Citibank	104,098	17 510	Buzzi I Inicom SnA	•	• • •
1,000	Yihai International Holding Ltd	Credit Suisse	159	17,510	Buzzi Unicem SpA	Citibank	(34,095)
1,000	Yihai International			16,447	Buzzi Unicem SpA	JP Morgan	(26,703)
,	Holding Ltd	Citibank	395	7,849	Buzzi Unicem SpA	Credit Suisse	(12,743)
79,000	Yihai International			14,355	Buzzi Unicem SpA	Deutsche Bank	(24,187)
. 0,000	Holding Ltd	JP Morgan	12,591	(67,367)	CNH Industrial NV	Bank of America	
(586,000)	Yue Yuen Industrial	or morgan	12,001			Merrill Lynch	37,886
(555,555)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	33,624	(28,723)	CNH Industrial NV	Citibank	5,320
(60 500)	•	Citibalik	33,024	(97,672)	CNH Industrial NV	JP Morgan	127,297
(ບອ,ວບບ)	Yue Yuen Industrial	Doutecho Park	(2.402)	(91,541)	CNH Industrial NV	Credit Suisse	119,307
=====	Holdings Ltd Yue Yuen Industrial	Deutsche Bank	(3,102)	(116,831)	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	Bank of America	
	THE THEN INCHESTICAL				·	Merrill Lynch	52,146

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		_		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Italy continued				Italy continued		
	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	Citibank	70,857	(7,773)	Mediobanca Banca di		
	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	JP Morgan	102,311		Credito Finanziario SpA	JP Morgan	8,639
	De' Longhi SpA	HSBC	(40,769)	(70,145)	Mediobanca Banca di	0 111 0 1	77.050
11,697	De' Longhi SpA	Bank of America	(10.056)	46 000	Credito Finanziario SpA	Credit Suisse	77,958
4.750	Do' Longhi SnA	Merrill Lynch	(19,056)	46,822 12,210	Moncler SpA Moncler SpA	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(159,874)
4,759 17.853	De' Longhi SpA De' Longhi SpA	JP Morgan Citibank	(17,843) (16,535)	12,210	Monciel SpA	Merrill Lynch	(43,735
,	DiaSorin SpA	Goldman Sachs	91,638	12,299	Moncler SpA	HSBC	(41,995
	Enel SpA	Bank of America	01,000	(121,399)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Bank of America	• • •
		Merrill Lynch	(16,565)	(,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	100,243
221,062	Enel SpA	Citibank	(61,915)	(89,914)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Citibank	35,718
553,339	Enel SpA	JP Morgan	(40,134)	(27,127)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Deutsche Bank	22,400
89,556	Enel SpA	Credit Suisse	(6,495)	(383,008)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	HSBC	335,920
110,945	Eni SpA	HSBC	(115,875)	(50,363)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Credit Suisse	44,171
485,782	Eni SpA	Bank of America		(36,607)		JP Morgan	32,107
		Merrill Lynch	(527,966)	401,334	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	HSBC	(191,671)
	Eni SpA	Credit Suisse	(142,077)	(88,880)	Prysmian SpA	Bank of America	
,	Eni SpA	JP Morgan	(222,793)	(00,000)	D	Merrill Lynch	221,660
	Eni SpA	Citibank	(380,826)	(22,990)	Prysmian SpA	Goldman Sachs	24,642
	Eni SpA EXOR NV	Goldman Sachs	(231,821)	(307,430)		HSBC	783,859
,	EXOR NV	Credit Suisse HSBC	(9,797) (133,596)	(47,505) 4,065	Prysmian SpA Recordati SpA	Credit Suisse Bank of America	121,124
,	Ferrari NV	Citibank	11,973	4,000	Recordati OpA	Merrill Lynch	6,713
	Ferrari NV	Goldman Sachs	5,136	19,905	Recordati SpA	Citibank	2,887
	Ferrari NV	JP Morgan	(16)	20,692	Recordati SpA	JP Morgan	7,850
	Ferrari NV	Bank of America	(1-)	13,475	Recordati SpA	Credit Suisse	5,112
, ,		Merrill Lynch	4,376	(444,151)	•	HSBC	175,940
	Ferrari NV	HSBC	(1,219)	(37,283)	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	Bank of America	
(197,850)	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	Goldman Sachs	163,549			Merrill Lynch	112,326
	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	Credit Suisse	55,901	(2,292)		JP Morgan	1,982
	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	HSBC	22,378		Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	Credit Suisse	8,869
	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA	Goldman Sachs	163,212	(57,158)		Deutsche Bank	172,205
(49,140)	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA		00 750	156,311	Saras SpA	Deutsche Bank	(33,488
(04.050)	Figure Book Books Figure Co.A.	Merrill Lynch	26,759		Snam SpA	HSBC	(15,337
	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA		38,869	(25,932)	Societa Iniziative	Bank of America	
43,623	Freni Brembo SpA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(43,809)	(19 106)	Autostradali e Servizi SpA Societa Iniziative	Merrill Lynch	(32,119
57,674	Freni Brembo SpA	JP Morgan	(119,701)	(10,100)	Autostradali e Servizi SpA	HSBC	(19,799
,	Freni Brembo SpA	Credit Suisse	(50,619)	(31 562)	Societa Iniziative	11000	(10,700
	Hera SpA	Citibank	(3,835)	(= 1, = 1, = 1,	Autostradali e Servizi SpA	JP Morgan	(34,514
	Hera SpA	Bank of America	( , ,	42,787	Tenaris SA	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(8,639)			Merrill Lynch	(68,751)
627,709	Hera SpA	Deutsche Bank	(22,414)	39,361	Tenaris SA	Credit Suisse	(63,027)
	Hera SpA	JP Morgan	21,991	89,471	Tenaris SA	Citibank	(146,759)
,	Hera SpA	HSBC	54,159	· /	Tenaris SA	HSBC	(288,615
7,820	Interpump Group SpA	Bank of America	(40.050)	259,270	Tenaris SA	Goldman Sachs	(338,746)
F 00F	1.1	Merrill Lynch	(16,056)	449,186	Terna Rete Elettrica	Bank of America	
5,685	Interpump Group SpA	Credit Suisse	(39,838)	(7)	Nazionale SpA	Merrill Lynch	(53,130
(81,816)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	Bank of America	27,927	(7) (16,769)	Tod's SpA UniCredit SpA	Citibank JP Morgan	(3 24,587
(88,357)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	38,491	(71,280)		Citibank	9,386
(475,087)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	Citibank	61,495	(128,590)	UniCredit SpA	Goldman Sachs	32,886
(352,372)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	Credit Suisse	153,503	(1,305,230)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	HSBC	239,568
129,590	Italgas SpA	Citibank	(12,147)	(362,409)	•	Bank of America	200,000
367,690	Italgas SpA	Credit Suisse	57,440	(552, 155)	Childred at Barrotto Hamaire Op.	Merrill Lynch	90,584
285,230	Italgas SpA	JP Morgan	44,558	(794,134)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Credit Suisse	341,157
654,473	Italgas SpA	HSBC	102,241	(502,193)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Citibank	34,183
(268,188)	Leonardo SpA	Bank of America		(457,770)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	JP Morgan	217,091
•		Merrill Lynch	1,796	(116,913)	•	Deutsche Bank	29,223
	Leonardo SpA	JP Morgan	(3,987)		Unipol Gruppo SpA	Credit Suisse	108,930
468,357	Mediaset SpA	Bank of America		(389,140)	Unipol Gruppo SpA	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(107,136)	.		Merrill Lynch	132,438
,255,153	Mediaset SpA	Citibank	(176,471)	(214,686)		Citibank	52,942
400,261	Mediaset SpA	JP Morgan	(128,630)	(418,082)		JP Morgan	81,640
337,373	Mediaset SpA	Credit Suisse	(108,420)	(137,505)		Deutsche Bank	46,798
684,175	Mediaset SpA	Deutsche Bank	(156,504)	(1,102,446)	Unipol Gruppo SpA	HSBC	215,279
851,417	Mediaset SpA Mediobanca Banca di	HSBC	(273,615)	785,455	UnipolSai Assicurazioni SpA	Goldman Sachs	(55,448
(69,532)							(75,237

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D
	Japan				Japan continued		
. , ,	ABC-Mart Inc	JP Morgan	_	20,800	Amada Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(10,323)
. , ,	ABC-Mart Inc	Citibank	(3,621)	(3,400)	ANA Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
. , ,	ABC-Mart Inc Acom Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	3,859	(3,100)	ANA Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	2,062 2,792
. , ,	Acom Co Ltd	Citibank	2,353	(16,500)	ANA Holdings Inc	Citibank	11,222
	Acom Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,065	(42,000)	ANA Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	37,829
(102)	Advance Residence			78,000	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(31,783)
	Investment Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(2,812)	145,400	Aozora Bank Ltd	Bank of America	
14,200	Advantest Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(68,387)	70 700	Assess David Ltd	Merrill Lynch	84,189
7,100	Advantest Corp	Citibank	(12,268)	78,700 94,800	Aozora Bank Ltd Aozora Bank Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(4,340) (17,426)
,	Aeon Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	15,286	38,600	Aozora Bank Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,129)
	Aeon Co Ltd	HSBC	154,438	59,800	Aozora Bank Ltd	Deutsche Bank	34,625
(15,500)	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	Citibank	4,559	(5,500)	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	11,530
(108,500)	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	JP Morgan	481,646	(8,000)	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(44,851)
	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	391,532	(26,000)	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	HSBC	(145,765)
(97,000)	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	Bank of America		(7,800)	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(43,730)
(14 500)	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	123,919 18,524	(50,600)	Asahi Intecc Co Ltd	JP Morgan	13,952
(14,500) 29,500	Aeon Mall Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(10,303)	(11,200)	Asahi Intecc Co Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	3,088
51,000	Aeon Mall Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(44,998)	(36,500) (47,400)	Asahi Intecc Co Ltd Asahi Kasei Corp	Goldman Sachs	10,064 13,215
29,600	Aeon Mall Co Ltd	HSBC	(26,116)	(16,800)	Asahi Kasei Corp	HSBC	5,559
13,500	Aeon Mall Co Ltd	Bank of America		3,500	Asics Corp	Credit Suisse	(3,506)
		Merrill Lynch	(7,445)	22,000	Asics Corp	Citibank	(21,433)
35,100	AGC Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(25,808)	94,500	Asics Corp	JP Morgan	(94,669)
19,500	AGC Inc/Japan	Bank of America		63,400	Asics Corp	Bank of America	
7.000	ACC lea/lease	Merrill Lynch	(18,818)			Merrill Lynch	(69,341)
7,600 19,700	AGC Inc/Japan AGC Inc/Japan	Citibank Credit Suisse	(14,668) (14,485)	25,300	Asics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(29,704)
43,800	AGC Inc/Japan	Deutsche Bank	(42,268)	(6,300) 237,700	ASKUL Corp Astellas Pharma Inc	Citibank Bank of America	7,635
(15,800)	Aica Kogyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	9,986	237,700	Astellas Filalilla IIIC	Merrill Lynch	12,016
(54,600)	Aiful Corp	Bank of America	,	278,800	Astellas Pharma Inc	JP Morgan	61,497
, , ,	·	Merrill Lynch	6,022	16,800	Astellas Pharma Inc	Citibank	(5,095)
, , ,	•	Citibank	(6,684)	456,900	Astellas Pharma Inc	Credit Suisse	100,782
(214,500)	•	JP Morgan	116,314	78,200	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	Citibank	(16,530)
(170,200)		Credit Suisse	92,292	805,700	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,732,768)
(13,300) (7,700)	Ain Holdings Inc Ain Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	15,433 37,507	13,100 54,000	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(28,173)
(27,000)	Air Water Inc	Bank of America		34,000	Autobacs Seven Co Ltu	Merrill Lynch	(496)
(=:,000)	, iii Trate. iiie	Merrill Lynch	17,122	14.400	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	HSBC	(30,969)
(41,500)	Air Water Inc	JP Morgan	(7,628)	20,300	Azbil Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,327)
( ,,	Air Water Inc	Deutsche Bank	45,469	(3,500)	Azbil Corp	HSBC	965
. , ,	Air Water Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,261)	13,200	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	Citibank	(13,345)
	Air Water Inc	Citibank	27,874	26,100	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Air Water Inc Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	HSBC Bank of America	(6,305)	0.000	Decide Mercel Heliferen I.	Merrill Lynch	21,589
(1,200)	Alsili Seiki Co Ltu	Merrill Lynch	1,765	6,000 (4,500)	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Credit Suisse HSBC	12,132 10,753
(6,100)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	12,614	(7,000)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Bank of America	
(4,900)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	7,206	(.,555)	24 0. 1.,010 2.4. 1.10	Merrill Lynch	4,503
(2,700)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	Citibank	2,730	(7,400)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Citibank	1,700
(9,000)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	JP Morgan	18,611	(26,600)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	JP Morgan	63,563
(5,000)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	HSBC	10,340	(24,400)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Credit Suisse	58,306
57,800	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Citibank	(46,217)	(10,400)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	6,691
19,300 39,400	Ajinomoto Co Inc Ajinomoto Co Inc	HSBC Bank of America	(4,372)	(139,000)	Benefit One Inc	Goldman Sachs	59,673
39,400	Ajirioriioto Co iric	Merrill Lynch	(19,011)	(28,200) (52,300)	Benefit One Inc Benefit One Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	20,726 90,149
27,300	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Deutsche Bank	(13,173)	(5,100)	Benesse Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	19,687
84,900	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Credit Suisse	58,969	(8,900)	Benesse Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
121,000	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(99,787)	(-,,	3	Merrill Lynch	(6,626)
2,700	Alfresa Holdings Corp	Bank of America		(12,600)	Benesse Holdings Inc	Citibank	8,685
20	Alfan and Hall Programme	Merrill Lynch	(3,995)	(18,800)	Benesse Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	72,570
80,800	Alfresa Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(194,565)	42,500	Bridgestone Corp	JP Morgan	(82,027)
7,700 7,300	Alfresa Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	(11,394) (5,837)	132,200	Bridgestone Corp	Citibank	(88,696)
7,300 (116,600)	Alfresa Holdings Corp Alps Alpine Co Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(5,837) 316,134	76,000 54,200	Bridgestone Corp	Credit Suisse	(146,684)
(68,200)	Alps Alpine Co Ltd	JP Morgan	184,909	54,200	Brother Industries Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(27,398)
29,300	Amada Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	.51,000	68,800	Brother Industries Ltd	Citibank	(48,057)
- ,	- J. J	Merrill Lynch	(4,847)	108,500	Brother Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(208,414)
355,200	Amada Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(176,286)	105,000	Brother Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(53,077)
120,700	Amada Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(59,904)	140,800	Brother Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(270,458)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
15,900	Brother Industries Ltd	HSBC	(30,542)	31,200	Cosmo Energy Holdings	Bank of America	
46,700	Calbee Inc	Goldman Sachs	(64,599)	440.700	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(82,298)
176,900 197,200	Canon Inc Canon Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(182,095)	110,700	Cosmo Energy Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	11,192
,200		Merrill Lynch	(23,561)	28,800	Cosmo Energy Holdings	5. 5u.: 5u.555	,.02
63,000	Canon Inc	JP Morgan	28,951	00.400	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,912
28,700 46,200	Canon Inc Canon Marketing Japan Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	13,189 17,834	38,400	Cosmo Energy Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	3,882
61,000	Canon Marketing Japan Inc	JP Morgan	37,002	(5 900)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	Bank of America	3,002
26,800	Canon Marketing Japan Inc	Bank of America	07,002	(0,000)	Coomes i narmaceatical corp	Merrill Lynch	39,585
		Merrill Lynch	8,867	(11,100)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	Citibank	22,444
32,400	Canon Marketing Japan Inc	Credit Suisse	19,654	(3,800)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	Credit Suisse	16,415
10,200 65,400	Canon Marketing Japan Inc Capcom Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	3,375 22,240	(3,400)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	22,811 864
63,500	Capcom Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	67,699	(1,800)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	HSBC	7,775
77,000	Capcom Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	27,801	(18,900)	Credit Saison Co Ltd	JP Morgan	29,182
68,800	Casio Computer Co Ltd	Bank of America		(16,900)	Credit Saison Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	26,094
		Merrill Lynch	(33,513)	(133,000)	Credit Saison Co Ltd	HSBC	205,358
98,300 1,700	Casio Computer Co Ltd Casio Computer Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(129,194)	13,300 6,700	CyberAgent Inc CyberAgent Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(55,007) (27,710)
35,700	Casio Computer Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(625) (46,920)	9,800	CyberAgent Inc	HSBC	(40,531)
64,300	Casio Computer Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(31,321)	46,500	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Bank of America	(40,001)
8,900	Central Japan Railway Co	Citibank	26,584		7,1	Merrill Lynch	(64,533)
5,700	Central Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	11,787	27,100	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Citibank	(31,383)
46,900	Central Japan Railway Co	Bank of America	200 427	20,800	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(35,366)
2,500	Central Japan Railway Co	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	200,437 5,170	42,000 6,000	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(71,412) (8,327)
	Chiba Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	6,265	22,200	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(21,925)
36,200	Chubu Electric Power Co Inc	Deutsche Bank	(16,635)	39,100	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	HSBC	(66,481)
37,700	Chubu Electric Power Co Inc	JP Morgan	(46,083)	(324,500)	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	43,125
(4,400)		Credit Suisse	(10,949)	(81,700)	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	HSBC	(38,836)
(3,600)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,603)	(155,200) 100,600	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc Daicel Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(37,508) (247,790)
(22,800)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(16,764)	58,200	Daicel Corp	Citibank	(19,256)
	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(12,951)	54,000	Daicel Corp	Bank of America	(10,000)
87,200	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(9,617)			Merrill Lynch	(25,808)
18,100	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(8,151)	140,800	Daicel Corp	Credit Suisse	(346,808)
15,800	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,776	88,900 61,400	Daicel Corp Daicel Corp	Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs	(42,487) (11,644)
1,500	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	358	(20,300)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	84,890
4,300	Chugoku Bank Ltd/The	Credit Suisse	(1,936)	(8,900)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Citibank	14,315
(48,100)	Chugoku Electric Power			(8,600)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	18,575
(8,000)	Co Inc/The	HSBC	884	(2,800)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Bank of America	6,048
(8,900)	Chugoku Electric Power Co Inc/The	Credit Suisse	164	(5.200)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	21,745
(130,200)	Chugoku Electric Power	Orean Juisse	104	(56,500)	Daifuku Co Ltd	Citibank	5,193
(,,	Co Inc/The	Deutsche Bank	(19,146)	(17,600)	Daifuku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	143,964
100,900	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Bank of America		(49,300)	Daifuku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	403,263
155 600	Citizan Watah Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(12,056)	(1,500)	Daifuku Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	4,274
155,600 137,000	Citizen Watch Co Ltd Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(4,290) (110,804)	(5,000) (43,500)	Daifuku Co Ltd Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	40,899 184,955
223,800	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(181,006)	(8,500)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	18,771
31,200	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(3,728)	(20,900)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	HSBC	95,659
(87,700)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan			(5,300)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(7,000)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	190,223	(40,400)	Daiishi Carlana Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	13,493
(7,900)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,789	(16,100) (13,700)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	45,131 62,705
(47.100)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan	Goldman Sacris	0,709	50,800	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	Bank of America	02,703
(,)	Holdings Inc	Citibank	100,429	55,555		Merrill Lynch	(95,713)
(111,000)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan			71,600	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(273,094)
(444 ====	Holdings Inc	HSBC	240,761	15,900	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,653)
	COMSYS Holdings Corp COMSYS Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	250,895 213,490	45,600 9,900	Daiichikosho Co Ltd Daiichikosho Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(173,926) (18,653)
	COMSYS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	77,434	32,600	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	HSBC	(124,342)
	COMSYS Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(11,221)	(9,300)	Daikin Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	49,337
(32,900)	Concordia Financial Group Ltd	JP Morgan	`(2,117)	8,400	Daito Trust Construction	Bank of America	
(28,300)	Concordia Financial Group Ltd	Bank of America	/0.55 th		Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	83,765
(51 100)	Concordia Financial Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(3,901) (3,288)	21,100	Daito Trust Construction Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	210,409
(9,200)	•	Deutsche Bank	(3,266)	1,300	Daito Trust Construction	Denisone Dank	Z 10, <del>4</del> 09
(-,===)			( ,===,		Co Ltd	Citibank	2,509

	<b>.</b>		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		<b>.</b>		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
12,100	Daiwa House Industry Co Ltd	Bank of America		(6,700)	•	JP Morgan	72,662
0.200	Daire Harra Industry Call Id	Merrill Lynch	13,901	(3,000)	•	Goldman Sachs	9,800
6,300 10,000	Daiwa House Industry Co Ltd Daiwa House Industry Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	9,843 (6,250)		FANUC Corp FANUC Corp	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	239,676 712
(645,000)	Daiwa Securities Group Inc	HSBC	167,171		FANUC Corp	Citibank	24,075
(25,800)	DeNA Co Ltd	Bank of America	- ,	(18,500)		HSBC	190,280
		Merrill Lynch	(36,280)		Fast Retailing Co Ltd	Citibank	180,424
(100)	DeNA Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(141)		Fast Retailing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	74,831
(100,300) 42,800	DeNA Co Ltd Denka Co Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	(420,356)		Fast Retailing Co Ltd Fast Retailing Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	17,757 13,952
42,000	Delika Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	(47,204)	(9,400)		Bank of America	
33,600	Denka Co Ltd	Citibank	(21,617)	(1, 11,		Merrill Lynch	(7,775)
6,100	Denka Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,523)		FP Corp	Citibank	(39,529)
13,300	Denka Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(5,501)	(26,100)		Credit Suisse	69,565
1,300	Denso Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2.120)	(17,300) (32,900)	FP Corp FP Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(14,310) 87,689
31.800	Denso Corp	Citibank	(2,139) (39,456)	199.800	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	HSBC	(201,994)
14,200	Denso Corp	JP Morgan	(43,459)	(29,700)	Fuji Media Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,127
7,400	Denso Corp	Credit Suisse	(22,648)	(9,500)		Bank of America	,
(21,000)	Dentsu Inc	JP Morgan	180,460			Merrill Lynch	21,828
(8,500)	Dentsu Inc	Credit Suisse	73,044	(26,300)	Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	56,803
2,200 2,600	DIC Corp DIC Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(8,189)	(33,200)	Fuji Oil Holdings Inc Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	32,797 71,706
2,000	DIC Colp	Merrill Lynch	(3,322)	(30,700)	, ,	Deutsche Bank	71,700
16,000	DIC Corp	Credit Suisse	(59,556)	(9,500)	, ,	Goldman Sachs	(3,444)
5,200	DIC Corp	Deutsche Bank	(6,643)	31,100	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
,	Disco Corp	Credit Suisse	62,902			Merrill Lynch	20,580
(2,300)		Citibank	14,163	62,800	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	85,423
(3,100) (7,500)		Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	63,251 162,676	15,700 39,800	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	(27,416) 54,137
(3,300)		HSBC	71,578	14,900	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,404)
101,800	DMG Mori Co Ltd	Bank of America	,	(29,500)	Fujitsu General Ltd	HSBC	2,169
		Merrill Lynch	(94,498)	4,400	Fujitsu Ltd	Bank of America	
86,600	DMG Mori Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(138,490)	0.500	- ···	Merrill Lynch	(2,669)
69,300 24,900	DMG Mori Co Ltd DMG Mori Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(33,757) (39,820)	3,500 20,900	Fujitsu Ltd Fujitsu Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	129 (47,253)
3,200	DMG Mori Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(39,820)	44,700	Fujitsu Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,643
29,200	DMG Mori Co Ltd	HSBC	(46,696)	118,700	Fujitsu Ltd	HSBC	4,364
(5,500)	Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	2,022	414,900	Fukuoka Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(2,490,048)
(16,300)	Dowa Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America		(24,700)	Fukuyama Transporting	Bank of America	
07.000	Fact to a Rail a Co	Merrill Lynch	(3,745)	(47.000)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(9,080)
37,600 30,200	East Japan Railway Co East Japan Railway Co	Citibank JP Morgan	13,823 91,948	(17,900)	Fukuyama Transporting Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	24,677
25,000	East Japan Railway Co	Bank of America	91,940	(1 200)	Fukuyama Transporting	Credit Suisse	24,077
20,000	Zaot sapan mamay so	Merrill Lynch	72,837	(1,200)	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(441)
24,600	East Japan Railway Co	Credit Suisse	68,958	(20,000)	Fukuyama Transporting		, ,
15,400	East Japan Railway Co	Deutsche Bank	44,867		Co Ltd	Citibank	2,757
2,000	East Japan Railway Co	HSBC	5,606	(26,100)	Furukawa Electric Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(37,661)
21,700 (8.500)	East Japan Railway Co Ebara Corp	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(1,647) 33,905	(39,800) (6,700)	Furukawa Electric Co Ltd Furukawa Electric Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(57,429) (10,037)
	Ebara Corp	Citibank	27,516	26,700	Glory Ltd	HSBC	(3,436)
34,300	Eisai Co Ltd	JP Morgan	196	5,800	Glory Ltd	Deutsche Bank	4,851
20,600	Eisai Co Ltd	Citibank	(16,093)	52,200	Glory Ltd	Bank of America	
32,800	Eisai Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(18,848)			Merrill Lynch	43,658
5,300	Eisai Co Ltd	HSBC	3,361	49,800	Glory Ltd	Citibank	25,173
40,700	Electric Power Development Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	5,308	46,500 53,700	Glory Ltd Glory Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(5,983) (6,910)
35,700	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Bank of America	0,000	(220,800)	GMO internet Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,243
,		Merrill Lynch	(75,465)	(93,000)	GMO internet Inc	Credit Suisse	(34,980)
7,000	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Citibank	(8,364)	(128,100)	GMO internet Inc	Citibank	(18,837)
26,500	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(146,133)	(13,200)	GMO internet Inc	HSBC	(243)
(40,200)	FamilyMart UNY Holdings	HSBC	60 721	(54,300)	GMO Payment Cateway Inc.	JP Morgan	(998)
(91,000)	Co Ltd FamilyMart UNY Holdings	HSBC	68,721	(3,200) (77,500)	GMO Payment Gateway Inc GMO Payment Gateway Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	10,588 997,197
(01,000)	Co Ltd	Citibank	186,508	(4,800)	GMO Payment Gateway Inc	HSBC	61,762
(43,100)	FamilyMart UNY Holdings		,	(24,500)	Goldwin Inc	Citibank	535,913
	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	73,679	37,100	GS Yuasa Corp	Bank of America	
(154,800)	FamilyMart UNY Holdings	Bank of America	05.000	11.000	00 // 0	Merrill Lynch	7,161
(35,000)		•			•		131 (68,497)
	•				•		(552,725)
	Co Ltd Fancl Corp Fancl Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse HSBC	95,323 73,908 27,793	14,200 54,800 442,200	GS Yuasa Corp GS Yuasa Corp GS Yuasa Corp	Citibank JP Morgan Credit Suisse	

111.000   Gumma Bank Ltd/The   Merrill Lynch   Morgan   June   Merrill Lynch				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
15,000 GS Visias Corp	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
19.90   GS Visiasa Corp   HSBC   (13.624)   (8.400)   Hatach Construction   Machinery Co Ltd   Godman Sacht   HSBC   Credit Suisse   Godman Sacht   HSBC   Credit Suisse   Godman Sacht   HSBC   Credit Suisse   Godman Sacht   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   Godman Sacht   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   Godman Sacht   HSBC		Japan continued				Japan continued		
Trigon   Compile   Credit Suisse   Credit Su	15,000	GS Yuasa Corp	Deutsche Bank	2,895	(3,600)	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	662
Einstrainment Inc	10,900	GS Yuasa Corp	HSBC	(13,624)	(8,400)	Hitachi Construction		
240,000   Gung-Ho Online   Credit Suisse   (11,056)   (151,400)   Hitach Construction   Hispart Construction   JP Morgan   Hispart Hi	71,200	GungHo Online				Machinery Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	12,738
Einstratamment Inc			Citibank	-	(88,500)			
20,300   Cunma Bank Ltd/The   Bank of America   Marrill Lynch   Sank of America   Sank of Americ	240,600	· ·				,	Goldman Sachs	(16,044)
111   112   113				* ' '	(151,400)			
Merrill Lynch   3,083   18,200   Histoh-High-Technologies   Corpo	,			(187)	(40.000)		HSBC	229,594
39,700   Gumm Bank Ltd/The	111,800	Gunma Bank Ltd/The		0.000	(42,800)		ID M	44.055
## A	20.700	Cupma Bank Ltd/Tha	,		10 200		JP Worgan	41,255
48.300   Gumma Bank Ltd/The   Credit Suisse   (14.205)   7.000   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   (349)   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   (349)   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Clibank   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Clibank   7.400   Hilachi High-Technologies   Credit Suisse   7.400   Hilachi Hadali Ltd   Glothran Sachs   Merrill Lynch   Merri	,				10,200		HSBC	(13,382)
(9.810) H2O Retailing Corp	,			, , ,	7 000			, , ,
(8,100) H2O Retailing Corp Goldman Sachs (983) (5,100) H2O Retailing Corp Bank of America (982) (5,100) H2O Retailing Corp Bank of America (1983) (76,100) H2O Retailing Corp Bank LidThe JP Morgan (1983) (1983) (1984) (19	,				7,000			(18,336)
(33,700) H2O Retailing Corp				, ,	7 400		Wichin Lynon	(10,000)
(8.0,600   H2O Retailing Corp   Memil Lynch   Memil Lync				, ,	7,100		Citibank	340
Merrill Lynch   (562)   Corp   JP Morgan   (1.635)				.,000	5.300	•	O.L.Darint	0.0
(89.000) H2O Relating Corp (76.100) Hachijumi Bank Ltd/The (76.100) Hachijumi Bank Ltd/The (76.100) Hachijumi Bank Ltd/The (76.100) Hachijumi Bank Ltd/The (76.100) Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc (76.100) Hakuhodo DY	(-,,	3 - 1 - 1		(562)			JP Morgan	(3,897)
The National Desiration   Des	(80,600)	H2O Retailing Corp			40,100		· ·	,
18,500   Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc   Hakuhodo D	(59,300)	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(1,635)		Corp	Credit Suisse	(29,484)
18,500   Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc	(76,100)	Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	(10,491)	194,800	Hitachi Ltd	HSBC	(25,065)
	36,100	Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(24,220)	(23,100)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	Goldman Sachs	2,894
9,100   Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc   Citibank   3,513   (35,500   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Morgan   Credit Suisse   (9,997)   (83,100   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Morgan   Credit Suisse   (9,997)   (83,100   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Morgan   Credit Suisse   (9,997)   (9,997)   (16,900   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Morgan   Credit Suisse   (16,700   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Morgan   (16,700   Hitachi Metals Ltd   JP Mor	18,500	Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(52,900)	Hitachi Metals Ltd		
15,800			•	,			,	16,530
14.900   Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   (9.997)   (83.100)   Hitachi Metals Ltd   Credit Suisse   (2.800   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   (3.600   Hankyu Hanshin		· ·						129,430
2,800   Harnamatsu Protonicis KK   2,800   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   10,600   Harkyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   100   Hankyu Hanshin Inc   100   Hankyu Ha								182,462
2,800   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   10,800   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   10,000   Hankyu Hanshin Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   10,000   Hankyu Hanshin Inc   10,000   Hankyu Hanshin Hankyu H				* ' '				100,815
Marrill Lynch   (2,702)   (600)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (10,229)   (16,700)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,624)   (1,300)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,624)   (1,300)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,624)   (1,300)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,600)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,600)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,600)   Hilachi Transport System Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,700)   Hokuhoku Financial   (1,700)   Hokuhoku Finan				(15,109)				18,530
10,600   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,000   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanky	2,800	Hankyu Hansnin Holdings Inc		(2.702)				117,072
3,000   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   (42,200)   Haseko Corp   Credit Suisse   (28,592)   (21,000)   Heiwa Corp   Deutsche Bank   17,706   (31,000)   Heiwa Corp   Deutsche Bank   12,737   (21,200)   Heiwa Corp   Deutsche Bank   12,737   (21,200)   Heiwa Corp   Deutsche Bank   12,737   (21,200)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,592)   (10,900)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,507)   (1,600)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Credit Suisse   (22,940)   (1,600)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Deutsche Bank   (22,940)   (1,600)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Deutsche Bank   (22,940)   (1,400)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   HSBC   (10,445)   (10,445)   (1,400)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   HSBC   (10,445)   (1,400)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   HSBC   (10,445)   (1,400)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   HSBC   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (1,400)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   HSBC   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   Deutsche Bank   (2,240)   HSBC   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (1,400)   Holbacku Financial   Group Inc   (1,400)   Holbacku Fin	10.600	Hanlass Hanabia Haldinga Ina	•		, ,			(993)
100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,100   Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc   1,062   Credit Suisse   1,062   Group Inc   JP Morgan   Citibank   17,065   (800)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Citibank   Citibank   17,065   (800)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Citibank   Citibank   12,737   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,592)   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,592)   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,507)   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,507)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Credit Suisse   (52,507)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Goldman Sachs   17,837   Group Inc   Deutsche Bank   (22,940)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Goldman Sachs   17,837   Group Inc   Deutsche Bank   (10,460)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc	,	,	•	, , ,			•	(16,116)
1,100							Deutsche Bank	(1,494)
					(11,700)		IP Morgan	(215)
(61,000) Heiwa Corp Deutsche Bank (12,737 (21,200) Hokuhoku Financial Group Inc Credit Suisse (52,507) (10,900) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Credit Suisse (52,507) (10,900) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Citibank (1,200) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Deutsche Bank (22,940) (10,400) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Deutsche Bank (22,940) (10,400) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Deutsche Bank (22,940) (10,400) Hilkari Tsushin Inc Goldman Sachs 17,837 (10,445) (	,	,			(800)	•	or worgan	(213)
(106,800)   Heiwa Corp   Deutsche Bank   12,737   (21,200)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Credit Suisse   (2,900)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Citibank   5,147   (10,900)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Deutsche Bank   (12,000)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Citibank   5,147   (10,460)   Hikari Tsushin Inc   Goldman Sachs   17,837   (36,400)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   Deutsche Bank   (10,460)   Hokuhoku Financial   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   Group Inc   HSBC   Group Inc   G		•			(000)		Citibank	15
					(21,200)		O.L.Darint	
C2,900   Hikari Tsushin Inc					(=:,===)		Credit Suisse	(390)
(1,600)         Hikari Tsushin Inc         Citibank         5,147         Group Inc         Deutsche Bank           (1,200)         Hikari Tsushin Inc         Goldman Sachs         17,837         Group Inc         HSBC           (8,100)         Hikari Tsushin Inc         HSBC         (110,445)         (36,400)         Hokuriku Electric Power Co         Credit Suisse           (7,400)         Hino Motors Ltd         Bank of America         (22,700)         Hokuriku Electric Power Co         Credit Suisse           (12,300)         Hino Motors Ltd         Credit Suisse         12,435         (3,600)         Honda Motor Co Ltd         Goldman Sachs           2,835         Hirose Electric Co Ltd         Bank of America         (1,900)         Horiba Ltd         Deutsche Bank           4,515         Hirose Electric Co Ltd         Citibank         (16,184)         600         Hoshizaki Corp         Citibank           4,305         Hirose Electric Co Ltd         Deutsche Bank         (11,648)         2,200         Hoshizaki Corp         DP Morgan           1,785         Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The         Citibank         2,033         900         Hoshizaki Corp         Credit Suisse           (8,000)         Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The         Citibank         2,033         3,3600					(10,900)	•		(/
17,837	(1,600)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Citibank			Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,503)
G,100	(1,200)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Deutsche Bank	(22,940)	(104,600)	Hokuhoku Financial		
(7,400) Hino Motors Ltd  Bank of America Merrill Lynch  (12,300) Hino Motors Ltd  Credit Suisse  12,435  Hirose Electric Co Ltd  Bank of America Merrill Lynch  (4,515) Hirose Electric Co Ltd  JP Morgan  (18,500) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The  (51,700) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical  Co Inc  (27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical  Co Inc  (22,700) Hokuriku Electric Co Ltd  A,149  (1,490) Horiba Ltd  Credit Suisse  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  HSBC  (1,900) Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  HSBC  Horiba Ltd  Horiba Ltd  Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  Horiba Ltd  Hobita Ltd  Horiba Ltd	(9,400)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,837		Group Inc	HSBC	(1,923)
Merrill Lynch	(6,100)	Hikari Tsushin Inc	HSBC	(110,445)	(36,400)	Hokuriku Electric Power Co		1,673
(12,300) Hino Motors Ltd Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch (18,500)  4,515 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Citibank (16,184) 4,305 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (11,648) 4,305 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (11,648) 4,515 Hirose Electric Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,561) 1,786 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (11,648) 2,030 Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Citibank (16,184) (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Citibank (2,033) (8,000) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (41,000) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Citibank (200) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Citibank (200) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,368) (52,000) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,310) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,310) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,364) (16,000) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,365) (16,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (3,300) Ibiden Co Ltd Deu	(7,400)	Hino Motors Ltd						1,043
2,835 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (18,500) (5,900) Horiba Ltd HSBC  4,515 Hirose Electric Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,561) 7,300 Hoshizaki Corp JP Morgan  1,785 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (11,648) 2,200 Hoshizaki Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan 5,726 (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch (515) (20,500) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (40,600) HIS Co Ltd Goldman Sachs 29,823 (10,900) Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (4,900) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (1,900) Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (1,900) Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (1,900) Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (2,800) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (2,800) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (2,800) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (1,100) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (1,100				,	1			(64,052)
Merrill Lynch				12,435				16,212
4,515 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Citibank (16,184) 4,305 Hirose Electric Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,561) 1,785 Hirose Electric Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (11,648) 2,200 Hoshizaki Corp JP Morgan (44,500) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The JP Morgan 5,726 (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merill Lynch (515) (8,000) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merill Lynch (515) (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) Hisomitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs 29,823 47,400 Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (4,900) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs 43,683 (24,500) Huilc Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (2,000) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (2,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank of America (2,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (3,299) (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (3,200) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (3,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (3,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (4,200) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (5,300) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC	2,835	Hirose Electric Co Ltd		(40 500)				1,921
Hirose Electric Co Ltd	4.545	History Florida Octob		, , ,				56,394
1,785 Hirose Electric Co Ltd (44,500) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51bank (5,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51bank (5,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (515) Bank of America (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (515) Bank of America (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (515) Credit Suisse (5,829) Bank of America (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51,700) Deutsche Bank (3,326) Deutsche Bank (40,600) HIS Co Ltd (50,400) HIS Co Ltd (50,400) HIS Co Ltd (50,400) HIS Co Ltd (50,400) HIS Co Inc (50,40	,							993
(44,500) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (56,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (8,000) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (8,000) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (155,300) Hoya Corp (155,300								66,422
(55,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch (515) (45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch (515) (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (40,600) HIS Co Ltd Goldman Sachs 29,823 (4,440) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc (27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc (200) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc (200) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc (200) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (14,700) Biden Co Ltd (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (14,700) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (3,496) (51,200) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (3,496) (61,200) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (26,000) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (3,496) (53,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Ibiden Co				* ' '	2,200	Hoshizaki Corp		13,749
(8,000) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch (515) (515) (515) (20,500 Hoya Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (515) (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Credit Suisse 5,829 (40,600) His Co Ltd Goldman Sachs (29,823 47,400 Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (24,900) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (27,600) Hitachi Capital Corp Gredit Suisse (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (14,700) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (14,700) Biden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (14,700) Biden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (14,700) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse (11,249) (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank (15tibank (15tiban					900	Hoshizaki Corn	•	8,189
Merrill Lynch (515)   20,500   Hoya Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch (517,700   Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The   Deutsche Bank (3,326)   15,700   Hoya Corp   Citibank   (40,600   HIS Co Ltd   Goldman Sachs   29,823   47,400   Hoya Corp   JP Morgan   (4,400   Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc   HSBC   11,323   (10,900   Hulic Co Ltd   Credit Suisse   (27,600   Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc   Goldman Sachs   43,683   (24,500   Hulic Co Ltd   Deutsche Bank   (28,600   Ibiden Co Ltd   Gredit Suisse   (28,600   Ibiden Co Ltd   Gredit Suisse   (25,200   Hitachi Capital Corp   Bank of America   (14,700   Ibiden Co Ltd   JP Morgan   12,999   (22,500   Ibiden Co Ltd   JP Morgan   1,310   (17,000   Ibiden Co Ltd   HSBC   (31,400   Hitachi Capital Corp   Deutsche Bank   3,615   (166,000   Ibiden Co Ltd   HSBC   (61,200   Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd   Credit Suisse   11,249   (26,100   Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd   Citibank   Credit Suisse   Credit Suisse   Credit Suisse   Credit Suisse   Credit Suisse   Co Ltd   Credit Suisse				2,000				(66,321)
(45,300) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) (40,600) HIS Co Ltd Goldman Sachs (29,823 47,400 Hoya Corp JP Morgan (4,400) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (24,500) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (28,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (78,496) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (78,496) (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Cordit Suisse (11,249) (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Credit Suisse (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Credit Suisse (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Credit Suisse (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Credit Suisbank (27,000) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Credit Su	(0,000)	oo:a		(515)				
(51,700) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Deutsche Bank (3,326) Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The (40,600) HIS Co Ltd Goldman Sachs 29,823 47,400 Hoya Corp JP Morgan 59,000 Hoya Corp Credit Suisse (27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs 43,683 (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank Co Inc Goldman Sachs 43,683 (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (28,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (200) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan 12,999 (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,249) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank	(45.300)	Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The	•	, ,	20,000	,		(64,436)
(40,600) HIS Co Ltd Goldman Sachs 29,823 47,400 Hoya Corp JP Morgan (4,400) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs Co Inc					15,700	Hoya Corp	,	(18,903)
Co Inc HSBC 11,323 (10,900) Hulic Co Ltd Credit Suisse (71,600) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (28,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (200) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan 12,999 (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (1,700) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (1,700) Ibiden Co Ltd (1,70			Goldman Sachs		47,400			(55,327)
(27,600) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Goldman Sachs 43,683 (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (28,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (200) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America (22,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (22,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (15,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (18,600) Ibiden Co Ltd	(4,400)	Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical			59,000	Hoya Corp	Credit Suisse	(68,866)
Co Inc Goldman Sachs 43,683 (24,500) Hulic Co Ltd HSBC (28,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (200) Hitachi Capital Corp (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (22,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (24,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (25,300) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse (16,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (65,300) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (18,600) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank		Co Inc	HSBC	11,323	(10,900)	Hulic Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	9,818
(4,900) Hisamitsu Pharmaceutical Co Inc Citibank 7,206 (200) Hitachi Capital Corp (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Hitachi Capital Co	(27,600)							31,587
Co Inc Citibank 7,206 (200) Hitachi Capital Corp Credit Suisse 500 (55,300) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan 12,999 (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd JP Morgan Merrill Lynch 1,310 (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank 3,615 (166,000) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank			Goldman Sachs	43,683	(24,500)	Hulic Co Ltd	HSBC	22,067
(200) Hitachi Capital Corp Credit Suisse 500 (55,300) Ibiden Co Ltd Credit Suisse (5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan 12,999 (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America (14,700) Ibiden Co Ltd JP Morgan (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank (166,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (166,000) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank	(4,900)				(28,600)	Ibiden Co Ltd		
(5,200) Hitachi Capital Corp JP Morgan 12,999 (22,500) Ibiden Co Ltd Citibank (2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch 1,310 (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank 3,615 (166,000) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank							•	52,308
(2,500) Hitachi Capital Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch 1,310 (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank 3,615 (166,000) Ibiden Co Ltd HSBC (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank	, ,							108,765
Merrill Lynch 1,310 (17,000) Ibiden Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (6,900) Hitachi Capital Corp Deutsche Bank 3,615 (31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank				12,999				4,963
(6,900)Hitachi Capital CorpDeutsche Bank3,615(166,000)Ibiden Co LtdHSBC(31,400)Hitachi Capital CorpHSBC78,496(53,000)Ichigo IncHSBC(61,200)Hitachi Chemical Co LtdCredit Suisse11,249(26,100)Idemitsu Kosan Co LtdCitibank	(2,500)	Hitachi Capital Corp		1010				28,912
(31,400) Hitachi Capital Corp HSBC 78,496 (53,000) Ichigo Inc HSBC (61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank	(0.000)	Hitaahi Caaital Caa	•					31,092
(61,200) Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd Credit Suisse 11,249 (26,100) Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd Citibank	. , ,							326,492
								7,476 56 371
(42,000) Tittaoni Onethical Co Eta Chibank 4,304 (32,100) Identitisa Rosan Co Eta Goldinan Sachs								56,371 106,645
	(+3,500)	Thach Chemical CO Liu	Ollibarik	4,304	(92,100)	Identifica Noball CO Llu	Joinnan Jacks	100,040

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(E1 200)	Japan continued Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	Cradit Cuisas	110.583	14,200	Japan continued Izumi Co Ltd	Citibank	
. , ,	Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	86,825	(36,400)	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	53,192
. , ,	Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	HSBC	151,404	. , ,	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	Bank of America	33,192
(51,500)		JP Morgan	53,959	(0,000)	3 Front Retaining Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	6,560
(22,500)		Credit Suisse	23,574	(14,300)	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	Citibank	10,383
	IHI Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,754	. , ,	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	69,830
(38,200)	IHI Corp	Deutsche Bank	(15,097)	(64,500)	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	94,256
(17,900)		HSBC	18,755		J Front Retailing Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	14,494
(106,100)	lida Group Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	<b>50.400</b>	(41,500)	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	HSBC	60,645
(EE 900)	lida Group Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	59,483	10,200	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Bank of America	(15.740)
	lida Group Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	18,975 164,935	31,100	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(15,749) (34,872)
	lida Group Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	152,465	95,600	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(238,989)
	Inpex Corp	Credit Suisse	555,574	(26,900)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	127,324
	Inpex Corp	HSBC	82,467	(5,200)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	11,470
(4,375)	Invincible Investment		,	(47,500)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	27,019
	Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(120,629)	(4,900)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Citibank	6,530
(3,062)	Invincible Investment			(10,400)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	JP Morgan	49,226
(4.005)	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(16,885)	(63,500)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	HSBC	300,561
(1,005)	Invincible Investment	ID Massas	(07.740)	13,000	Japan Aviation Electronics	Bank of America	(45,004)
(716)	Corp (Reit) Invincible Investment	JP Morgan	(27,710)	183,800	Industry Ltd Japan Aviation Electronics	Merrill Lynch	(15,891)
(710)	Corp (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(19,084)	100,000	Industry Ltd	Goldman Sachs	48,565
(5.667)	Invincible Investment	Doutoono Danii	(10,001)	(36,500)	Japan Exchange Group Inc	Citibank	28,179
(-,,	Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(156,252)	(19,000)	Japan Exchange Group Inc	JP Morgan	14,668
(84,800)	Isetan Mitsukoshi		, , ,	(324,500)	Japan Exchange Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	158,455
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	87,290	(69,100)	Japan Exchange Group Inc	Credit Suisse	49,896
(41,800)	Isetan Mitsukoshi	Bank of America		73,500	Japan Petroleum		
(400.000)	Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	8,068	(00.000)	Exploration Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(76,000)
(108,300)	Isetan Mitsukoshi	Caldman Casha	2.051	(22,300)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	713
(48 400)	Holdings Ltd Isetan Mitsukoshi	Goldman Sachs	2,951	(68,000) (10,000)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	63,747 5,331
(40,400)	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	49,821	(27,100)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	Bank of America	3,331
(43.100)	Isetan Mitsukoshi	Ordan Gallog	.0,02	(=:,:00)	54pa 55t 2a 55 2ta	Merrill Lynch	14,446
( -,,	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	8,319	(34,300)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	Citibank	10,718
(64,600)	Isetan Mitsukoshi			(33,600)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	JP Morgan	31,499
	Holdings Ltd	HSBC	66,497	(100,400)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	HSBC	94,121
27,400	Ito En Ltd	Bank of America	(50.005)	(49,000)	Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	13,961
47.000	Ha Fa   144	Merrill Lynch	(50,365)	(27,700)	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Bank of America	(5.055)
47,800 24,000	Ito En Ltd Ito En Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(162,548) (57,350)	(90,700)	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(5,855) 87,528
36,700	Ito En Ltd	Credit Suisse	(87,698)	(238,800)	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(193,556)
53,800	ITOCHU Corp	Bank of America	(0.,000)		Japan Real Estate	Gordinan Gdono	(100,000)
,		Merrill Lynch	(2,720)	( - /	Investment Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(34,383)
39,800	ITOCHU Corp	Citibank	(8,413)	19,500	Japan Tobacco Inc	Citibank	(8,155)
	ITOCHU Corp	JP Morgan	26,296	90,300	Japan Tobacco Inc	Bank of America	
33,200	ITOCHU Corp	Credit Suisse	15,562	40 500	Januar Talantina In	Merrill Lynch	(23,653)
21,400	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Bank of America	15 021	18,500	Japan Tobacco Inc	JP Morgan	(3,316)
53,600	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	15,931 (29,065)	38,500 70,100	Japan Tobacco Inc Japan Tobacco Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(6,900) (12,563)
4,600	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Citibank	(1,057)	33,100	JFE Holdings Inc	Citibank	(26,315)
25,600	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Credit Suisse	(13,882)	30,200	JFE Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(90,485)
6,000	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Deutsche Bank	4,467	28,400	JFE Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,,
31,900	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,494)		-	Merrill Lynch	(42,415)
(126,900)	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Bank of America		27,100	JFE Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(81,197)
(		Merrill Lynch	26,825	3,200	JFE Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(4,779)
	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	27,265	282,900	JFE Holdings Inc	HSBC Citibank	(847,621)
	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	629 10,574	(173,800) (337,800)	JGC Corp JGC Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,597) (23,241)
	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	27,100	(337,600)	JGC Corp	Credit Suisse	(23,241) 51,769
(164,300)	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	HSBC	19,631	(74,400)	JGC Corp	Bank of America	51,700
(27,000)	Iyo Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	9,430	( ., )		Merrill Lynch	36,241
(15,800)	lyo Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America	,	(384,700)	JGC Corp	HSBC	(18,597)
*		Merrill Lynch	3,921	(255,200)	•	Goldman Sachs	(46,284)
	lyo Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	206	(14,400)		Credit Suisse	5,294
	Iyo Bank Ltd/The	Credit Suisse	37,090	(45,200)	JSR Corp	Citibank	(14,540)
(19.600)	lyo Bank Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	4,864		JSR Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,993
	l=umi Ca I td	ID Marrier					
21,900 9,200	Izumi Co Ltd Izumi Co Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	(58,370)	(59,100) (150,400)	JSR Corp JSR Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	21,727 55,292

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Description	Counterparty	03D	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	OOD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
28,900	JTEKT Corp	Citibank	(16,468)	(50,300)	KDDI Corp	Citibank	(21,728)
38,900	JTEKT Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(31,462)	(21,300) (28,000)	KDDI Corp Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	(48,745) 6,434
21,300	JTEKT Corp	Deutsche Bank	(17,227)	(1,600)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	0,434
21,800	JTEKT Corp	Credit Suisse	(30,054)	(1,222)		Merrill Lynch	1,985
(278,600)		Citibank	46,090	(12,700)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,167
(156,400)		Credit Suisse	(575)	(47,000)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	4,320
		Goldman Sachs	32,621	(28,300)	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	35,113
(148,300) (548,200)	JXTG Holdings Inc JXTG Holdings Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(545) 748	(74,900) (117,300)	Keikyu Corp Keikyu Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	(13,768) 16,171
84,500	K's Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	55,917	(2,800)	Keikyu Corp	Bank of America	10,171
127,400	K's Holdings Corp	Citibank	(76,109)	(=,555)	riemya de.p	Merrill Lynch	(2,985)
90,200	K's Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	59,688	(16,200)	Keikyu Corp	JP Morgan	2,233
5,000	Kagome Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,538)	(4,400)	Keikyu Corp	Deutsche Bank	(4,691)
7,000	Kagome Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(5,733)	(8,300)	Keio Corp	Citibank	27,462
7,400	Kajima Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,652)	(32,400) (10,800)	Keio Corp Keio Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(101,245)
188,400	Kajima Corp	Citibank	(169,691)	(10,600)	Kelo Corp	Merrill Lynch	7,941
151,100	Kajima Corp	JP Morgan	(161,092)	(39,100)	Keio Corp	Credit Suisse	(122,182)
86,500	Kajima Corp	Credit Suisse	(92,220)	(23,900)	Keio Corp	Deutsche Bank	17,573
530,100	Kajima Corp	HSBC	(565,154)	(60,300)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(25,100)	Kakaku.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	18,393	(40,000)	Kainai Elegia Bailes Collida	Merrill Lynch	(83,130)
(22,200)	Kakaku.com Inc Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	19,995	(18,600) (2,400)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(44,446)
28,100 21,700	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	15,496	(30,000)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(3,309) 15,165
21,700	randi i namaddalda do Ela	Merrill Lynch	58,835	(37,500)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(89,610)
31,100	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	108,616	(40,200)		HSBC	(96,062)
15,200	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	53,086	(22,000)	Kewpie Corp	Credit Suisse	18,602
32,400	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	87,845	(2,900)	Kewpie Corp	JP Morgan	2,452
20,300	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Bank of America	40.047	(300)	Kewpie Corp	Citibank	353
36,700	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	13,247 (8,770)	(2,700) (5,400)	Keyence Corp Keyence Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	36,974 294,306
13,400	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(3,202)	(300)	Keyence Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,622
30,100	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Citibank	(830)	(6,000)		JP Morgan	327,007
12,700	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	8,287	(6,700)	Keyence Corp	HSBC	365,158
10,100	Kamigumi Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,413)	1,600	Kikkoman Corp	Citibank	(7,720)
66,300 3,800	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(314)	70,300 27,600	Kikkoman Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	(326,286)
3,600	Kaneka Corp	Merrill Lynch	(5,239)	8,300	Kikkoman Corp Kinden Corp	Bank of America	(128,101)
3,200	Kaneka Corp	JP Morgan	(10,735)	0,000	runderi Gerp	Merrill Lynch	(1,068)
7,400	Kaneka Corp	Credit Suisse	(24,824)	131,100	Kinden Corp	JP Morgan	(42,172)
286,300	Kaneka Corp	Citibank	(210,505)	127,000	Kinden Corp	Citibank	(43,187)
5,800	Kaneka Corp	Deutsche Bank	(7,996)	87,900	Kinden Corp	Credit Suisse	(28,275)
5,300	Kaneka Corp Kansai Electric Power	HSBC	(17,780)	(2,300)	Kintetsu Group Holdings Co Ltd	ID Margan	(F 707)
16,200	Co Inc/The	Deutsche Bank	(3,648)	(31 900)	Kintetsu Group Holdings	JP Morgan	(5,707)
40,200	Kansai Electric Power	Deutsche Dank	(3,040)	(31,900)	Co Ltd	Citibank	29,319
,	Co Inc/The	JP Morgan	(10,530)	67,100	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,550
36,000	Kansai Electric Power	_		47,800	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	35,804
	Co Inc/The	Citibank	(9,595)	22,000	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(251,300)	Kansai Paint Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(80,837)	0.000	Kirin Haldinana Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	24,971
(99,100) (48,700)	Kansai Paint Co Ltd Kansai Paint Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(31,878)	9,000 8,400	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	744 (995)
(40,700)	Ransarr ann Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	(89,966)	13,800	Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(11,034)
5,100	Kao Corp	Bank of America	(00,000)	9,600	Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	(11,001)
-,		Merrill Lynch	(7,265)	.,		Merrill Lynch	4,588
52,300	Kao Corp	Citibank	(122,572)	1,800	Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	860
8,000	Kao Corp	JP Morgan	(9,044)	9,600	Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,235)
11,400 14,700	Kao Corp Kao Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	(12,887) (16,618)	4,400 (16,600)	Kissei Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Kobayashi Pharmaceutical	Credit Suisse	(3,518)
(29,100)	Kawasaki Heavy Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	36,908	(10,000)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	48,369
(4,000)	Kawasaki Heavy Industries Ltd	Citibank	2,573	(5.100)	Kobayashi Pharmaceutical	Joidinali Jacils	70,509
(12,100)		Credit Suisse	15,347	(5,.50)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	28,592
(35,500)	Kawasaki Heavy Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	8,483	(2,600)	Kobayashi Pharmaceutical	· ·	,
	Kawasaki Heavy Industries Ltd	HSBC	47,689	l ·	Co Ltd	HSBC	10,556
(130,000)	Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd	JP Morgan	322,704	(3,500)	Kobayashi Pharmaceutical	Citile and	40.00=
(329,401) (53,500)	Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	396,728 21,268	(14 600)	Co Ltd Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	10,937 147,604
(30,100)	KDDI Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,373)	(14,600) 25,500	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Citibank	(6,093)
	•	Credit Suisse		106,600	•	Goldman Sachs	(23,799)
(94,400)	KDDI Corp	Credit Suisse	(216,034)	106,600	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(23,79

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US
noiding	Description	Counterparty	090	noluling	Description	Counterparty	03
(0.000)	Japan continued	Deal of Assessed		70.000	Japan continued	Deal of Association	
(9,900)	Komatsu Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,593)	79,200	Lintec Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(96,81
(103 000)	Komatsu Ltd	JP Morgan	69,579	65,900	Lintec Corp	Citibank	(30,88
. , ,	Komatsu Ltd	Citibank	10,242	38,400	Lintec Corp	Credit Suisse	(37,05
	Komatsu Ltd	Credit Suisse	53,096	50,000	Lintec Corp	Deutsche Bank	(61,11
(35,900)	Komatsu Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(9,404)	107,700	Lintec Corp	HSBC	(103,93
(50,700)	Komatsu Ltd	HSBC	34,249	37,200	Lion Corp	JP Morgan	(51,62
56,800	Konami Holdings Corp	Bank of America		36,000	Lion Corp	Credit Suisse	(49,96
44.700		Merrill Lynch	140,949	4,200	Lion Corp	Citibank	(38
14,700	Konami Holdings Corp	Citibank	(5,404)	(15,000)	LIXIL Group Corp	Credit Suisse	4,41
8,200 6,000	Konami Holdings Corp Konami Holdings Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	14,319 10,477	(55,100) (103,800)	LIXIL Group Corp M3 Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	16,20 (33,39
13,700	Konami Holdings Corp	HSBC	21,683	(465,400)	M3 Inc	HSBC	(149,70
19,800	Konami Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10,580)	10,600	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	Bank of America	
167,700	Konica Minolta Inc	JP Morgan	(225,028)	. 5,555	masasiii moto. So Eta	Merrill Lynch	(11,69
	Kubota Corp	JP Morgan	(80,184)	13,700	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	(18,25
	Kubota Corp	Citibank	(7,114)	20,100	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,70
(136,500)	Kubota Corp	Bank of America		100	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(7
		Merrill Lynch	(8,782)	2,400	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(2,6
	Kubota Corp	Credit Suisse	(11,124)	(86,700)	Maeda Corp	Goldman Sachs	(9,5)
	Kuraray Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	57,924	(16,800)	Makita Corp	JP Morgan	(23,7
. , ,	Kuraray Co Ltd	JP Morgan	18,639	(9,500)	Makita Corp	Bank of America	
55,300	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Bank of America	4,066	(12,900)	Makita Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(2,6)
15,300	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	7,031	(66,500)	Makita Corp	Goldman Sachs	(20,74 34,5
35,800	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(61,199)	(20,500)	Makita Corp	Deutsche Bank	(5,6
20,200	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	9,268	(9,300)	Makita Corp	Citibank	9,8
28,100	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(48,036)	(76,400)	Makita Corp	HSBC	(122,8
48,000	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	3,529	253,100	Marubeni Corp	Bank of America	
(7,000)	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings					Merrill Lynch	(52,80
	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	45,678	267,900	Marubeni Corp	Citibank	(47,70
(13,200)	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings			378,900	Marubeni Corp	JP Morgan	(234,7
(======	Co Ltd	Citibank	55,806	(54,700)	Marui Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(48,76
(52,300)	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings	Caldara Carlos	425.050	(34,200)	Marui Group Co Ltd	Citibank	3,4
(24 200)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	135,058	(87,500)	Marui Group Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	12,8
(34,200) (30,900)	Kyocera Corp Kyocera Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	55,007 65,603	(21,700) 104,100	Marui Group Co Ltd Matsui Securities Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(1,4
. , ,	Kyocera Corp	Bank of America		104,100	Maisur Securities Co Liu	Merrill Lynch	9,5
(10,000)	rtyccora corp	Merrill Lynch	24,914	97,200	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	Citibank	(27,6
(1,000)	Kyocera Corp	HSBC	2,123	130,000	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	JP Morgan	13,1
34,800	KYORIN Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(18,894)	106,700	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	10,7
(20,000)	Kyoritsu Maintenance Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	40,731	41,600	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	3,8
	Kyoritsu Maintenance Co Ltd	Citibank	2,411	(16,100)	Matsumotokiyoshi		
30,400	Kyowa Exeo Corp	Bank of America			Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(3,2
		Merrill Lynch	(13,132)	87,400	Mazda Motor Corp	Bank of America	
81,200	Kyowa Hakko Kirin Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(32,354)	20, 200	Manda Matas Casa	Merrill Lynch	(125,7)
178,700 39,300	Kyudenko Corp Kyushu Electric Power Co Inc	HSBC Bank of America	(418,809)	26,300	Mazda Motor Corp	Citibank	(27,4)
39,300	Kyushu Electric Power Co inc	Merrill Lynch	20,227	52,800 200,000	Mazda Motor Corp Mazda Motor Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(115,0) (435,6)
121,800	Kyushu Electric Power Co Inc	Deutsche Bank	62,688	2,000	Mazda Motor Corp	Deutsche Bank	(2,8)
17,100	Kyushu Electric Power Co Inc	JP Morgan	314	153,500	Mazda Motor Corp	HSBC	(334,3
	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	6,011	(4,400)	McDonald's Holdings		(00.,0
. , ,	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	Citibank	1,026	(1,122)	Co Japan Ltd	JP Morgan	8,4
(190,900)	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	Bank of America		(6,400)	McDonald's Holdings	· ·	
		Merrill Lynch	5,264		Co Japan Ltd	Credit Suisse	12,3
	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	2,459	(240,000)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	
	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	2,873			Merrill Lynch	(11,0
, ,	Kyushu Financial Group Inc	HSBC	2,399	(571,900)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(21,0
	Kyushu Railway Co	Credit Suisse	139,111	(296,200)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	(13,6
	Kyushu Railway Co	HSBC	244,051	(1,926,200)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(70,8
7,300	Lawson Inc	Bank of America		(771,000) (75,400)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Citibank HSBC	(2.7
7,700	Lawson Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	5,032 (6,369)	(75,400) 126,500	Mebuki Financial Group Inc Medipal Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(2,7 (109,2
18,200	Lawson Inc	Citibank	(10,036)	64,200	Medipal Holdings Corp	Citibank	(8,8
	LINE Corp	JP Morgan	497,739	103,900	Medipal Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	(42,0
	LINE Corp	Citibank	13,229	58,600	Medipal Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
	LINE Corp	Bank of America	· ·	,000		Merrill Lynch	(23,6
				0.000	Madinal Haldings Com	Credit Suisse	• .
(55, 155)		Merrill Lynch	271,793	9,800	Medipal Holdings Corp	Cieuit Suisse	(8,4

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
,	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(10,952)	97,600	Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Ltd	HSBC	184,786
	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,191)	83,600	Mitsubishi Heavy	Caldaras Casha	(20.205
	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(17,205) (4,301)	(232,400)	Industries Ltd Mitsubishi Logistics Corp	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(20,385 301,166
,	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(12,794)	(59,300)	Mitsubishi Logistics Corp	JP Morgan	76,847
	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(20,698)	30,900	Mitsubishi Materials Corp	Bank of America	
	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(17,049)	44.000	Mile Birki Materials Occur	Merrill Lynch	37,487
3,300	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11,829)	11,800 17,600	Mitsubishi Materials Corp Mitsubishi Materials Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	976 15,690
5,600	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(48,380)	19,800	Mitsubishi Materials Corp	Credit Suisse	17,652
13,200	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(47,314)	(366,000)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	JP Morgan	316,199
	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(20,267)	(664,100)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	Citibank	(170,900
	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(21,598)	(174,700)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	Bank of America	(27.206
, , ,	Mlinebea Mitsumi Inc MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	119,075 22,022	(448,200)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(27,296 387,214
, , ,	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Credit Suisse	39,189	(39,100)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	HSBC	33,780
(169,400)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	HSBC	319,167	48,100	Mitsubishi Tanabe	Bank of America	
	Miraca Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,753		Pharma Corp	Merrill Lynch	5,747
	Miraca Holdings Inc	Citibank	8,338	38,900	Mitsubishi Tanabe	O't'h e el	0.700
	Miraca Holdings Inc Miraca Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	21,664 24,275	8,600	Pharma Corp Mitsubishi Tanabe	Citibank	6,793
	Miraca Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	20,881	0,000	Pharma Corp	Credit Suisse	(8,457
	MISUMI Group Inc	Citibank	(1,293)	(114,300)	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial		(-, -
	MISUMI Group Inc	Credit Suisse	13,960		Group Inc	HSBC	36,978
(8,100)	MISUMI Group Inc	Bank of America	0.450	(10,800)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Bank of America	(0.070
(18,800)	MISUMI Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	2,159 5,011	(6.400)	Finance Co Ltd Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Merrill Lynch	(2,879
	MISUMI Group Inc	JP Morgan	61,027	(0,400)	Finance Co Ltd	Citibank	588
	MISUMI Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(9,062)	(55,400)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &		
286,600	Mitsubishi Chemical	Bank of America			Finance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,583
007.700	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(57,950)	(209,000)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	0 - 11 0 1	(47.000
287,700	Mitsubishi Chemical Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(93,235)	(49 400)	Finance Co Ltd Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Credit Suisse	(17,288
34,900	Mitsubishi Chemical	or worgan	(93,233)	(49,400)	Finance Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(13,167
,	Holdings Corp	Citibank	(2,277)	(393,200)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &		( -, -
117,800	Mitsubishi Chemical				Finance Co Ltd	HSBC	(32,524
100 100	Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(42,005)	67,500	Mitsui & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,482
188,400	Mitsubishi Chemical Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(12,468)	88,800	Mitsui & Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	14,282
9,700	Mitsubishi Corp	Bank of America	(12,400)	66,300	Mitsui & Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,265
	·	Merrill Lynch	(5,795)	41,500	Mitsui & Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,526
	Mitsubishi Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,128)	12,700	Mitsui & Co Ltd	HSBC	467
102,000	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	Bank of America	(92.406)	20,600	Mitsui Chemicals Inc Mitsui Chemicals Inc	Citibank	(4,923
62,200	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(82,496) (14,006)	16,100	Milsui Chemicais inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(16,425
	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	Credit Suisse	(3,598)	6,100	Mitsui Chemicals Inc	JP Morgan	(11,829
27,700	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	HSBC	(34,369)	7,200	Mitsui Chemicals Inc	Deutsche Bank	(7,345
67,100	Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd	Bank of America	/aa aa //	17,100	Mitsui Chemicals Inc	Credit Suisse	(33,161
E2 200	Mitaubishi Fatata Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(22,201)	27,900	Mitsui Chemicals Inc	HSBC Citibank	(54,105
	Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	70,164 17,805	(8,800) (62,600)	Mitsui Fudosan Co Ltd Mitsui Fudosan Co Ltd	HSBC	4,367 (51,205
	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical	or morgan	17,000	(11,800)	Miura Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(65,938
	Co Inc	Citibank	(8,434)	(19,500)	Miura Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(108,966
60,100	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical			(8,300)	Miura Co Ltd	HSBC	(46,380
92 900	Co Inc Mitsubishi Gas Chemical	JP Morgan	(81,750)	159,000 100,500	Mixi Inc	HSBC	(109,600
82,800	Co Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(32,723)	100,500	Mixi Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	112,688
60,200	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical	Wichin Lynon	(02,720)	118,000	Mixi Inc	Citibank	(5,423
,	Co Inc	Deutsche Bank	(23,791)	27,500	Mixi Inc	JP Morgan	(18,956
86,500	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical			148,600	Mixi Inc	Deutsche Bank	166,621
24 500	Co Inc	HSBC	(117,660)	50,500	Mixi Inc	Credit Suisse	(34,810
34,500	Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Ltd	Bank of America	14,903	3,917,900 11,217,500	Mizuho Financial Group Inc Mizuho Financial Group Inc	Citibank HSBC	(140,433 (1,168,198
27,300	Mitsubishi Heavy	Merrill Lynch	14,803	6,600	Mochida Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	(1,100,190
,500	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	36,555	0,000	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	2,123
31,800	Mitsubishi Heavy	· ·		19,400	Mochida Pharmaceutical	•	
	Industries Ltd	Citibank	(7,599)	6,400	Co Ltd Mochida Pharmaceutical	JP Morgan	(42,792
39,600	Mitsubishi Heavy						

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(216,900)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	Citibank	(145,524)	(16,600)	Nichirei Corp	Goldman Sachs	16,664
(3,500)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	2,284	(35,800)	Nichirei Corp	HSBC	(31,916)
(38,200)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	JP Morgan	24,927	(10,800)	Nidec Corp	Citibank	86,853
(609)	Mori Hills Investment			(22,700)	Nidec Corp	Credit Suisse	339,024
	Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(6,717)	( -,,	Nidec Corp	Deutsche Bank	165,985
(173)	Mori Hills Investment			(10,300)	Nidec Corp	Bank of America	
	Corp (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(954)			Merrill Lynch	101,765
19,800	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	JP Morgan	80,980	(21,700)	Nidec Corp	JP Morgan	324,089
21,800	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Citibank	8,014	(10,900)	•	HSBC	162,791
4,800	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Bank of America		(2,400)	Nifco Inc/Japan	Bank of America	
00.000	Madana O O LUIVI	Merrill Lynch	15,661	(45,000)	NPG - 1 - // L	Merrill Lynch	2,625
33,200	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Credit Suisse	135,784	(15,000)	Nifco Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	43,426
21,000	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Deutsche Bank	68,517	(3,400)	Nifco Inc/Japan	Credit Suisse	9,843
55,000	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Goldman Sachs	(4,629)	(25,900)	Nifco Inc/Japan Nifco Inc/Japan	Citibank	19,519
59,800	MS&AD Insurance Group Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	52,213	(36,100) 10,000	Nihon Kohden Corp	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	39,483
67,400	MS&AD Insurance Group	Bank of America		10,000	Millori Ronden Corp	Merrill Lynch	18,382
07,400	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	78,671	23.300	Nihon Kohden Corp	JP Morgan	(24,627)
96,500	MS&AD Insurance Group	WEITH LYTICH	70,071	58,200	Nihon Kohden Corp	Deutsche Bank	106,980
30,300	Holdings Inc	Citibank	20,399	6,400	Nihon Kohden Corp	HSBC	(6,764)
46,300	MS&AD Insurance Group	Olubanik	20,000	(69,100)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	JP Morgan	93,357
40,000	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	40,426	(54,300)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Credit Suisse	73,362
28,700	MS&AD Insurance Group	0.00.000	.0,.20	(23,400)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Deutsche Bank	42,368
,,,,,,	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	33,499	(17,200)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Goldman Sachs	41,352
190,600	MS&AD Insurance Group			(25,600)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Citibank	57,409
	Holdings Inc	HSBC	166,417	(79,400)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	HSBC	107,273
(163,800)	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	660,891	7,900	Nihon Unisys Ltd	Credit Suisse	51,551
	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	196,492	243,000	Nihon Unisys Ltd	HSBC	1,585,681
(34,400)	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	138,795	11,400	Nihon Unisys Ltd	JP Morgan	74,390
(22,600)	Nabtesco Corp	JP Morgan	73,737	33,200	Nihon Unisys Ltd	Bank of America	
	Nabtesco Corp	Credit Suisse	78,947			Merrill Lynch	62,552
(6,300)	Nabtesco Corp	Deutsche Bank	4,806	182,900	Nikon Corp	Bank of America	
(3,300)	Nabtesco Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	112,626
(		Merrill Lynch	2,517	120,400	Nikon Corp	JP Morgan	(38,730)
(26,300)	Nabtesco Corp	Citibank	(14,503)	154,900	Nikon Corp	Credit Suisse	(49,828)
(77,800)	•	Goldman Sachs	(34,572)	28,400	Nikon Corp	Deutsche Bank	17,488
(30,000)	Nabtesco Corp	HSBC	91,754	11,200	Nikon Corp	Citibank	(6,279)
18,000	Nagase & Co Ltd	Bank of America		97,100 (1,300)	Nikon Corp	HSBC ID Morgan	(31,235)
19,000	Nagase & Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(7,775) (175)	(4,400)	Nintendo Co Ltd Nintendo Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(18,758) (63,490)
20,600	Nagase & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(19,122)	(46,500)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	88,466
13,600	Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Citibank	1,875	(9.600)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	10,147
6,400	Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,765	(4,300)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	Bank of America	
1,200	Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	331	(1,000)	. uppon Electric Glade Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	4,545
5,500	Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	354	(1,600)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	Citibank	1,162
	Nankai Electric Railway				Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	JP Morgan	92,271
	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(7,399)	(9,100)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	HSBC	17,313
(400)	Nankai Electric Railway			14,800	Nippon Express Co Ltd	JP Morgan	14,963
	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(99)	11,600	Nippon Express Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(4,800)	Nankai Electric Railway	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(8,529)
	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,191)	7,500	Nippon Express Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	7,582
(11,200)	Nankai Electric Railway	0:1:1	0.515	22,100	Nippon Express Co Ltd	Citibank	10,156
(47 400)	Co Ltd	Citibank	3,912	(21,000)	Nippon Gas Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	36,080
(17,400)	Nankai Electric Railway	ID M	(7.000)	28,100	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(1,808)
F 400	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(7,996)	140,700	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	Citibank	(7,759)
5,400	NEC Corp	HSBC Citibank	(2,383)	84,600	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	13,996
	Nexon Co Ltd	Citibank	83,032	20,400	11	Goldman Sachs	1,784
, , ,	Nexon Co Ltd Nexon Co Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(20,266) (11,387)	23,900	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,538)
	Nexon Co Ltd	HSBC	(40,885)	25,700	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	4,252
, ,	NGK Insulators Ltd	Credit Suisse	32,021	(6,900)		JICUIL JUISSE	7,202
	NGK Insulators Ltd	Deutsche Bank	32,557	(0,300)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(6,976)
	NGK Insulators Ltd	Citibank	21,837	(50,300)	Nippon Paint Holdings	Julianik	(0,370)
	NGK Insulators Ltd	HSBC	29,153	(55,555)	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(90,148)
	NGK Spark Plug Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,982)	(72 300)	Nippon Paint Holdings	Bank of America	
	NGK Spark Plug Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,943)	(, 2,000)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(209,315)
	NGK Spark Plug Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,602)	(15.100)	Nippon Paint Holdings	<u>-</u> ,	(== 3,0 . 3)
	NH Foods Ltd	Credit Suisse	40,338		Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(27,062)
(7,700)		JP Morgan	6,723	(37,000)	Nippon Paint Holdings	Ü	, ,/
112,600	NHK Spring Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(144,883)	' ' '	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(107,118)
	THE IT OPINING OU LIU	or morgan	(177,003)		OU LIU	Denistrie Dalik	(107,1

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
77,700	Nippon Paper Industries			(3,100)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(18,234
	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(73,478)	(15,100)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	18,041
(11,000)	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	Citibank	23,253	(9,500)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	11,351
(5,300)	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	11,204	(2,900)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	3,465
(2,000)	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	Bank of America		4,200	Nitto Denko Corp	Goldman Sachs	(4,770
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	6,985	21,200	NOF Corp	HSBC	5,845
(19,100)	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	40,375	(28,500)	NOK Corp	Credit Suisse	71,509
	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	34,925	(10,000)	NOK Corp	Deutsche Bank	15,900
	Nippon Shokubai Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,757)	(11,000)	NOK Corp	Bank of America	,
	Nippon Shokubai Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	98,709	(,,		Merrill Lynch	17,490
14,600	Nippon Steel Corp	Bank of America		(28,200)	NOK Corp	Citibank	20,734
,		Merrill Lynch	(4,227)	(18,600)	NOK Corp	JP Morgan	46,669
212,500	Nippon Steel Corp	HSBC	(217,763)	(31,200)	NOK Corp	HSBC	78,283
15,500	Nippon Steel Corp	Credit Suisse	(15,884)	(10,100)	Nomura Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	4,901
41,400	Nippon Telegraph &	Orcan Caisse	(10,004)	(82,800)	Nomura Holdings Inc	Citibank	6,925
+1,+00	Telephone Corp	Citibank	(25,874)	(373,100)	Nomura Holdings Inc	HSBC	181,055
21,300	Nippon Telegraph &	Bank of America	(23,074)	12,500	Nomura Real Estate	TIODC	101,000
21,300		Merrill Lynch	2,349	12,500		Citibank	(2.102
22 900	Telephone Corp	Merriii Lyrich	2,349	22 200	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(2,183
22,800	Nippon Telegraph &	ID Massas	20.727	33,200	Nomura Real Estate	Davida alsa Davida	(0.000
00.000	Telephone Corp	JP Morgan	33,737	00.400	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(8,239
36,600	Nippon Telegraph &	0 111 0 1		32,400	Nomura Real Estate	10.44	(00.450
	Telephone Corp	Credit Suisse	54,157		Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(32,458
18,300	Nippon Telegraph &			14,600	Nomura Research		
	Telephone Corp	Deutsche Bank	2,018		Institute Ltd	HSBC	11,347
197,300	Nippon Telegraph &			58,700	Nomura Research		
	Telephone Corp	HSBC	291,947		Institute Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(52,384
30,200	Nippon Television			31,500	Nomura Research		
	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(10,825)		Institute Ltd	JP Morgan	17,371
18,800	Nippon Television			28,500	Nomura Research	Bank of America	
	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(3,448)		Institute Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(5,239
187,100	Nippon Television			54,600	Nomura Research		
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(84,771)		Institute Ltd	Citibank	(70,254
(19,400)	Nipro Corp	Bank of America		16,300	Nomura Research		
		Merrill Lynch	5,527		Institute Ltd	Credit Suisse	8,989
(25,800)	Nipro Corp	Citibank	7,825	(11,100)	NS Solutions Corp	Bank of America	
(29,100)	Nipro Corp	Credit Suisse	44,129			Merrill Lynch	(26,525
(37,000)	Nipro Corp	JP Morgan	56,110	(15,600)	NS Solutions Corp	JP Morgan	(27,241
33,100	Nishi-Nippon Financial	· ·		(9,400)	NS Solutions Corp	Credit Suisse	(16,415
	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(31,638)	(22,200)	NS Solutions Corp	Citibank	(16,323
272,600	Nishi-Nippon Financial	Bank of America	, , ,	(200)	NS Solutions Corp	Deutsche Bank	(478
,	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(82,678)		NS Solutions Corp	HSBC	(40,862
72,100	Nishi-Nippon Financial	, ,	(- ,,	34,200	NSK Ltd	JP Morgan	(59,407
,	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(68,916)	66,800	NSK Ltd	Credit Suisse	(116,035
111,900	Nishi-Nippon Financial	ordan danood	(55,5.5)	16,700	NTN Corp	JP Morgan	(8,135
,000	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(23,654)	116,300	NTN Corp	Bank of America	
97,500	Nishi-Nippon Financial	Olubariik	(20,001)	110,000	ттт согр	Merrill Lynch	(32,067
37,000	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(29,571)	131,000	NTN Corp	Credit Suisse	(63,811
(8.400)	Nishi-Nippon Railroad	Bank of America	(20,07.1)	53,400	NTN Corp	Citibank	(5,399
(0,700)	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	540	207,800	NTN Corp	Deutsche Bank	(57,295
(24 900)	Nishi-Nippon Railroad	WIGHTH LYTICH	J <del>4</del> 0	29,100	NTT Data Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,638
(27,500)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	47,143	139,800	NTT Data Corp	Citibank	(45,613
(12 700)	Nishi-Nippon Railroad	JF Worgan	47,143	75,400	NTT DOCOMO Inc	JP Morgan	68,259
(12,700)	Co Ltd	Citibank	117	183,600	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Bank of America	
(29 400)		Cilibatik	117	103,000	NTT DOCOMO IIIC		102,089
(30,400)	Nishi-Nippon Railroad	Cradit Cuiana	70 700	79 200	NITT DOCOMO Inc	Merrill Lynch	,
(16 600)	Co Ltd Nishi-Nippon Railroad	Credit Suisse	72,703	78,200	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	70,794
(10,000)	• •	Davidsola Davil	4.000	181,400 179.500	NTT DOCOMO Inc		164,219
050 000	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,068	179,500	Obayashi Corp	Bank of America	
658,200	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	(130,061)	40.000	Obassashi Cara	Merrill Lynch	(54,441
171,600	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(219,379)	40,200	Obayashi Corp	Citibank	(19,582
229,300	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Bank of America	/	96,900	Obayashi Corp	JP Morgan	(34,733
		Merrill Lynch	(107,901)	146,900	Obayashi Corp	Credit Suisse	(52,655
486,900	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(588,204)	45,000	Obayashi Corp	Deutsche Bank	(13,648
604,500	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(173,035)	(10,800)	OBIC Business Consultants		
15,300	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,687)		Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(45,660
36,900	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	Citibank	(41,714)	(3,100)	OBIC Business Consultants		
203,200	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	HSBC	(22,411)	,	Co Ltd	HSBC	(13,106
24,700	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	JP Morgan	(2,724)	(2,700)	OBIC Business Consultants		, ,
45,000	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(46,755)	( ,)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(11,415
(23,900)	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	32,729	(1.400)	Obic Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	3,940
	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	HSBC	220,340	(3,200)	Obic Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(15,882
(160,900)					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		(,

			Net unrealised appreciation/				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(13,700)	Odakyu Electric Railway Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,511	(32,096)	Pan Pacific International Holdings Corp	Citibank	5,900
(114,300)	Odakyu Electric Railway Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(44,121)	(98,400)	Pan Pacific International Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	309,579
(59,200)	Odakyu Electric Railway	· ·	,	(37,800)	Pan Pacific International	· ·	
(48,200)	Co Ltd Odakyu Electric Railway	Credit Suisse	(22,852)	(49,700)	Holdings Corp Pan Pacific International	Goldman Sachs	42,243
167,400	Co Ltd Oji Holdings Corp	Citibank Bank of America	(8,860)	71,300	Holdings Corp Panasonic Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	149,971
		Merrill Lynch	(60,003)		·	Merrill Lynch	(22,870)
44,000	Oji Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(28,712)	148,500	Panasonic Corp	Citibank	(54,320)
164,400	Oji Holdings Corp	Citibank	(63,460)	14,100	Panasonic Corp	JP Morgan	(14,994)
6,800	OKUMA Corp	JP Morgan	(50,623)	(93,100)	Park24 Co Ltd	Citibank	104,390
14,300	OKUMA Corp	Bank of America		(18,800)	Park24 Co Ltd	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(77,542)			Merrill Lynch	19,006
14,600	OKUMA Corp	Credit Suisse	(75,375)	(53,600)	Park24 Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	54,189
13,200	OKUMA Corp	Deutsche Bank	(71,578)	(26,800)	Park24 Co Ltd	JP Morgan	43,105
9,700	OKUMA Corp	HSBC	(72,212)	(20,900)	Park24 Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	33.615
77,800	OKUMA Corp	Goldman Sachs	(123,456)		Penta-Ocean Construction		,
190,200	Olympus Corp	HSBC	27,969	(000,000)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	107,250
20,800	Omron Corp	Bank of America	21,000	(249 800)	Penta-Ocean Construction	Columnati Cacilo	107,200
20,000	Official Corp	Merrill Lynch	(70,732)	(243,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,104
53,600	Omron Corp		(206,902)	(217 700)	Penta-Ocean Construction	or worgan	3,104
,	Omron Corp	JP Morgan		(217,700)	Co Ltd	Cradit Cuisas	10.004
19,900		Credit Suisse	(76,816)	(054,000)		Credit Suisse	10,004
(24,100)	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	(0.000)	(254,000)	Penta-Ocean Construction	O'C'le e el	44.055
(40 700)	0 5	Merrill Lynch	(2,990)	(00 000)	Co Ltd	Citibank	44,355
	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	2,203	(38,600)	Penta-Ocean Construction		
	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	25,434		Co Ltd	HSBC	1,774
, , ,	Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	48,827	15,800	PeptiDream Inc	Goldman Sachs	(417)
	Open House Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(31,180)	11,000	Persol Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	26,589
	Open House Co Ltd	HSBC	(161,711)	41,100	Persol Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	99,346
	Oracle Corp Japan	Goldman Sachs	(3,882)	(34,500)	Pigeon Corp	Goldman Sachs	116,094
(817,400)	Orient Corp	JP Morgan	15,025	(28,100)	Pigeon Corp	Credit Suisse	98,139
(1,362,300)	Orient Corp	Credit Suisse	25,041	(9,400)	Pigeon Corp	Citibank	39,741
(1,716,400)	Orient Corp	Citibank	15,775	(10,400)	Pigeon Corp	Bank of America	
(109,000)	Orient Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	32,021
, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	7,013	(24,800)	Pigeon Corp	HSBC	68,915
(3.000)	Orient Corp	Deutsche Bank	193	6,300	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,
	Orient Corp	HSBC	21,670		· ···· ·······························	Merrill Lynch	(7,817)
	Oriental Land Co Ltd/Japan	HSBC	(26,354)	59,100	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Citibank	(100,487)
72,100	ORIX Corp	JP Morgan	(25,843)	22.400	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(28,822)
144,800	ORIX Corp	Bank of America	(20,010)	28,900	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(37,186)
144,000	ONIX COIP	Merrill Lynch	(3,327)	15,800	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	HSBC	(20,330)
76,600	ORIX Corp	Citibank	(5,632)	(121,900)	Rakuten Inc	JP Morgan	73,943
,	•	Credit Suisse	` ' '	(185,800)	Rakuten Inc		112,704
77,600	ORIX Corp		(27,815)			Credit Suisse	112,704
63,100	ORIX Corp	Deutsche Bank	(1,450)	(137,700)	Rakuten Inc	Bank of America	(24 620)
358,800	ORIX Corp	HSBC	(130,071)	(05.700)	Del territor	Merrill Lynch	(31,639)
(676)	Orix J Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	3,728	(95,700)	Rakuten Inc	Citibank	(23,748)
(377)		Citibank	9,355	(161,400)	Rakuten Inc	Deutsche Bank	(37,085)
` ,	Orix J Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	1,732	(24,500)	Rakuten Inc	HSBC	14,861
, ,	Orix J Inc (Reit)	HSBC	5,211	120,800	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	***
45,200	Osaka Gas Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(22,848)			Merrill Lynch	220,938
13,400	Osaka Gas Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(6,774)	7,500	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	9,719
25,800	Osaka Gas Co Ltd	HSBC	(13,042)	15,600	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	20,216
23,900	OSG Corp	Citibank	(879)	7,100	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(5,351)
27,300	OSG Corp	Bank of America		10,200	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	18,655
		Merrill Lynch	(2,509)	15,800	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	27,665
46,300	OSG Corp	JP Morgan	(29,787)	45,800	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(26,316)
46,700	OSG Corp	Credit Suisse	(30,045)	2,400	Relo Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	1,412
20,300	OSG Corp	Deutsche Bank	(1,866)	22,900	Relo Group Inc	JP Morgan	(12,207)
187,800	OSG Corp	HSBC	(120,822)	100,100	Renesas Electronics Corp	Goldman Sachs	30,608
12,400	Otsuka Corp	Citibank	(21,653)	(128,300)	Resona Holdings Inc	Citibank	4,835
22,600	Otsuka Corp	Credit Suisse	(11,424)	(109,700)	Resona Holdings Inc	Bank of America	.,550
9,100	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	( ' ' , ' - ' )	(.33,730)	1130.10 1.0.0.1190 1110	Merrill Lynch	2,420
5,100	Statia Holdings Of Eta	Merrill Lynch	(19,989)	(166,100)	Resona Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	۷,٦٤٥
		Credit Suisse	(22,814)	(1,700)	Resona Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	38
10 300	Oteuka Holdings Co Ltd			(1,700)	resona moidiligs inc	Dedisone Dank	30
10,300	Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd				Doggood Holdings Inc	ID Moreon	
(12,900)	Paltac Corporation	Goldman Sachs	26,927	(21,600)	Resona Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	_
(12,900) (34,200)	Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	26,927 163,448	(21,600) (822,100)	Resona Holdings Inc	HSBC	- - (450 544)
(12,900) (34,200) (7,300)	Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse Citibank	26,927 163,448 28,850	(21,600) (822,100) (89,800)	Resona Holdings Inc Resorttrust Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	– – (153,511)
(12,900) (34,200)	Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation Paltac Corporation	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	26,927 163,448	(21,600) (822,100)	Resona Holdings Inc	HSBC	- (153,511) (104,901)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
. ioidiiig		oounto purty	002	riolaling	Boompaon	o ounto party	302
(	Japan continued			/	Japan continued		
(96,000)	Resorttrust Inc	Credit Suisse	(164,110)	(20,300)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	Citibank	20,336
(38,400)	Resorttrust Inc	Citibank	14,117	38,900	Seibu Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,908
(68,500) (17,900)	Resorttrust Inc Resorttrust Inc	Deutsche Bank HSBC	(96,324) (30,600)	18,100	Seiko Epson Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(6,987)
(233,600)	Ricoh Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	126,671	48,500	Seiko Epson Corp	Citibank	(19,167)
(8,000)	Rinnai Corp	JP Morgan	13,970	50,000	Seiko Epson Corp	JP Morgan	(39,520)
(400)	Rinnai Corp	Credit Suisse	699	23,500	Seiko Epson Corp	Deutsche Bank	(9,071)
(2,100)	Rinnai Corp	Bank of America		152,800	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	
( ) /		Merrill Lynch	1,351	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	<b>3</b>	Merrill Lynch	(32,300)
(2,100)	Rinnai Corp	Citibank	2,702	8,000	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	1,250
(3,700)	Rohm Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	21,764	159,600	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(74,809)
(31,600)	Rohm Co Ltd	HSBC	185,874	31,900	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(9,543)
16,400	Rohto Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	/=·	119,800	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank	(19,819)
00 000	D. 1. D	Merrill Lynch	(7,536)	185,500	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(207,996)
20,000	Rohto Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	184	187,400	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	Bank of America	
18,400 25,500	Rohto Pharmaceutical Co Ltd Rohto Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(8,455) (11,718)	139,800	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(86,117)
(7,000)	Ryohin Keikaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	13,524	53,100	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(156,754) (24,401)
(1,700)	Ryohin Keikaku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	6,317	109,600	Sekisui House Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(19,013)
232,500	Sankyo Co Ltd	Bank of America	0,011	(54,000)	Seven & i Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	45,234
202,000	Samy SS Eta	Merrill Lynch	(117,527)	(9,600)	Seven & i Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	1,202
30,600	Sankyo Co Ltd	Citibank	(50,623)	(114,100)	Seven Bank Ltd	Bank of America	
18,800	Sankyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(59,611)	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	5,243
6,600	Sankyo Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(20,927)	(101,700)	Seven Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	24,302
82,700	Sankyo Co Ltd	HSBC	(262,226)	(152,900)	Seven Bank Ltd	Goldman Sachs	11,380
16,300	Sankyu Inc	Bank of America		(74,000)	Seven Bank Ltd	Deutsche Bank	3,401
0.000	0 1 1	Merrill Lynch	4,494	(101,400)		Citibank	8,387
3,300	Sankyu Inc	Deutsche Bank	910	(24,500)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(6,755)
19,400 1,800	Sankyu Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	65,971	(23,900) (123,200)	SG Holdings Co Ltd SG Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank HSBC	7,468
12,300	Sankyu Inc Sankyu Inc	JP Morgan	(4,301) 41,827	(8,000)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(33,969) (2,206)
70,800	Sankyu Inc	HSBC	240,761	(17,900)	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(6,502)
(14,900)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	14,382	(131,500)	Sharp Corp/Japan	Credit Suisse	171,619
(15,200)	Sanrio Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	28,242	(561,129)	Sharp Corp/Japan	Citibank	87,672
113,700	Sanwa Holdings Corp	Bank of America		(22,000)	Sharp Corp/Japan	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(138,984)	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	16,580
51,500	Sanwa Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(95,611)	(19,700)	Sharp Corp/Japan	HSBC	25,710
177,200	Sanwa Holdings Corp	Citibank	(146,574)	(285,000)	Sharp Corp/Japan	JP Morgan	371,950
181,500	Sanwa Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	(221,860)	(67,500)	Shikoku Electric Power Co Inc	HSBC	58,315
(10,100)	Sapporo Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(4,920)	(15,800)	Shikoku Electric Power Co Inc	JP Morgan	13,650
(12,400)	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	(27 600)	(25,400)	Shimachu Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,702
(50,700)	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(37,609) (55,917)	204,100 (4,800)	Shimadzu Corp Shimamura Co Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	(347,029) (7,059)
	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	341,620	(17,700)		JP Morgan	(26,028)
(,,	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	120,307		Shimamura Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(16,449)
. , ,	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	HSBC	(8,115)		Shimano Inc	Bank of America	
(28,600)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Citibank	(3,417)	( ,,,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	(13,143)
(59,300)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Credit Suisse	(4,905)	(2,700)	Shimano Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,928
(26,900)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Deutsche Bank	4,697	(3,400)	Shimano Inc	Deutsche Bank	(17,187)
(29,900)		JP Morgan	(5,358)	(12,500)	Shimano Inc	Citibank	10,340
(28,900)		Goldman Sachs	2,433	(13,700)	Shimano Inc	JP Morgan	(118,359)
(99,300)	· ·	Goldman Sachs	461,739	(21,400)	Shimizu Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,659)
(12,700)	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	450.007	(7,600)	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	49,593
(40.400)	00DEEN 11-15 0-161	Merrill Lynch	152,907	(800)	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co Ltd	Bank of America	
	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	63,389	(4.4.400)	Chin Etau Chaminal Call Id	Merrill Lynch	4,088
(132,900)	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse HSBC	435,458 1,399,098	(14,400) (17,700)	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co Ltd Shinsei Bank Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	93,966 (2,440)
, ,	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	416,141	(27,400)	Shinsei Bank Ltd	Credit Suisse	(3,777)
(4,700)		Credit Suisse	(12,743)	37,600	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Bank of America	
17,700	Secom Co Ltd	Citibank	(7,808)	07,000	S. nonog. a do Eta	Merrill Lynch	(132,354)
33,700	Secom Co Ltd	Bank of America	(.,000)	60,700	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Citibank	(234,309)
-,		Merrill Lynch	101,901	9,100	Shionogi & Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(51,018)
19,200	Secom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	11,294	12,400	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(43,649)
23,900	Secom Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	14,058	55,600	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(311,714)
9,200	Secom Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(17,927)	8,100	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(18,739)
(124,900)		Credit Suisse	122,276	3,700	Shionogi & Co Ltd	HSBC	(20,744)
(96,500)		Deutsche Bank	70,953	(18,500)	Shiseido Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	81,994
(233,900)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	185,647	(21,900)	Shiseido Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	116,712
(54,000)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	49,148	(5,800)	Shiseido Co Ltd	JP Morgan	35,822
(238,000)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	HSBC	260,301				

Holding	Description	Countarnarts	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Halding	Description	Countomorts	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation US)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	090	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
115,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(12,683)	(9,700)	Square Enix Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(16,04
156,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	(37,278)	(7,400)	Square Enix Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(19,45
13,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan	3,823	(68,400)	Square Enix Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(159,22
50,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Credit Suisse	14,705	(23,100)	Stanley Electric Co Ltd	JP Morgan	74,94
15,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	(1,654)	69,900	Subaru Corp	JP Morgan	(49,46
20,600	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	(2,560)	39,900	Subaru Corp	Bank of America	
	SHO-BOND Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(28,451)			Merrill Lynch	(19,2
(22,900)		Goldman Sachs	27,711	5,900	Subaru Corp	Citibank	(4,60
(11,000)		Goldman Sachs	26,327	22,900	Subaru Corp	Credit Suisse	(16,20
(2,100)	Shochiku Co Ltd	Bank of America	5,018	10,100	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	(28,3
(2 500)	Shochiku Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	878	8,500	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(16,79
35,700	Showa Denko KK	Goldman Sachs	(19,336)	14,100	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(60,25
39,700	Showa Denko KK	Citibank	(33,933)	600	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,56
8,000	Showa Denko KK	HSBC	(46,910)	9,100	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(25,50
,	SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc		(739)	(14,300)	Sumco Corp	Goldman Sachs	5,58
	SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc		4,053	(83,100)	Sumco Corp	Credit Suisse	96,99
(64,100)	SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	12,372	(81,500)	Sumco Corp	Citibank	35,9
. , ,	SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc		1,980	(134,100)	Sumco Corp	Bank of America	
(111,000)			21,424			Merrill Lynch	184,8
54,600	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America		(99,000)	Sumco Corp	JP Morgan	106,68
004000	0	Merrill Lynch	81,796	(120,300)	Sumco Corp	HSBC	140,4
234,200	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(94,709)	282,900	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Bank of America	
196,800 151.100	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	162,787	162,000	Sumitama Chamical Call to	Merrill Lynch	(117,0)
28,400	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	124,985 23,492	163,000 143,700	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(28,4) (66,0)
,	SMC Corp/Japan	Citibank	27,352	254,500	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(116,9
	SMC Corp/Japan	JP Morgan	330,500	62,000	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(25,6
,	SMC Corp/Japan	Bank of America	000,000	125,900	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	HSBC	(57,8
(1,100)	eme corprospen	Merrill Lynch	42,866	51,700	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(1,88
(1,300)	SMC Corp/Japan	Goldman Sachs	23,195	120,600	Sumitomo Corp	Citibank	(58,19
(3,000)	SMC Corp/Japan	Deutsche Bank	116,906	232,500	Sumitomo Corp	Bank of America	•
	SMC Corp/Japan	Credit Suisse	213,225			Merrill Lynch	(41,66
(1,900)		HSBC	101,282	46,400	Sumitomo Corp	JP Morgan	22,1
(279,700)	Softbank Corp	Bank of America		75,300	Sumitomo Corp	Credit Suisse	31,3
		Merrill Lynch	11,568	(49,400)	Sumitomo Dainippon		
	Softbank Corp	Citibank	16,216	(40.000)	Pharma Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	90,40
	Softbank Corp	Credit Suisse	(145,764)	(42,300)	Sumitomo Dainippon	Citib and	<b>50.0</b> 0
	SOFTBANK Corp SoftBank Group Corp	Goldman Sachs Citibank	13,128 67,745	(25 500)	Pharma Co Ltd Sumitomo Dainippon	Citibank	59,09
(32,700)		JP Morgan	366,656	(25,500)	Pharma Co Ltd	HSBC	58,3
,	SoftBank Group Corp	Goldman Sachs	3,748	(48 900)	Sumitomo Dainippon	HODO	30,3
	SoftBank Group Corp	HSBC	995,690	(40,000)	Pharma Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	53,53
	Sohgo Security Services		333,333	(15.300)	Sumitomo Electric	00.00	33,3
-,	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	18,529	(10,000)	Industries Ltd	HSBC	13,99
95,400	Sohgo Security Services		,	(29,600)	Sumitomo Electric		•
	Co Ltd	HSBC	315,647		Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	27,00
10,800	Sohgo Security Services			(44,800)	Sumitomo Electric		
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	35,734		Industries Ltd	Citibank	24,08
227,700	Sojitz Corp	JP Morgan	(48,133)	(37,600)	Sumitomo Electric		
513,000	Sojitz Corp	Bank of America	()		Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	34,38
000 700	0 "' 0	Merrill Lynch	(28,289)		Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	Citibank	16,87
363,700	Sojitz Corp	Citibank	(36,769)	(13,400)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	JP Morgan	29,18
705,500 21,800	Sojitz Corp Sompo Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(36,017)	(45,700) (71,300)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	99,54 38,60
21,000	Sompo Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(19,835)	(202,200)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	HSBC	440,4
84,700	Sompo Holdings Inc	Citibank	121,439	9,400	Sumitomo Heavy	Bank of America	
17,100	Sompo Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(12,259)	5,400	Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(3,0
35,400	Sompo Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,378)	56,100	Sumitomo Heavy		(3,0
136,100	Sompo Holdings Inc	HSBC	(97,567)	30,.00	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(87,6
22,300	Sony Corp	Credit Suisse	(22,750)	5,700	Sumitomo Heavy		(5.,0
30,900	Sony Corp	HSBC	(31,523)	-,	Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(8,9
1,400	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	Citibank	(708)	16,200	Sumitomo Heavy		, ,
6,900	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,268		Industries Ltd	Citibank	(3,72
32,500	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	Bank of America		179,100	Sumitomo Heavy		
		Merrill Lynch	(5,974)		Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(57,6
3,400 29,700	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	625	134,500	Sumitomo Heavy	LIODO	/0.10 ·
	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(5,459)		Industries Ltd	HSBC	(210,1

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	lanan andinond				1		
(05 200)	Japan continued Sumitomo Metal Mining			11,100	Japan continued Taisho Pharmaceutical		
(65,300)	Co Ltd	Citibank	_	11,100	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(32,646)
(34,400)	Sumitomo Metal Mining	Chibanic		8,600	Taisho Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	
, ,	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	114,451		Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(33,987)
(72,300)	Sumitomo Metal Mining			1,700	Taisho Pharmaceutical		
(57.400)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	42	(00.000)	Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(18,749)
(57,100)	Sumitomo Metal Mining Co Ltd	JP Morgan	167,464	(26,200)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Bank of America	6,742
39,400	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	Jr Worgan	107,404	(94,700)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	73,111
00,100	Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(66,629)	(72,500)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Credit Suisse	(117,274)
31,500	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	Bank of America	, ,	(60,400)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Deutsche Bank	15,543
	Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	(14,475)	(206,400)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	JP Morgan	(333,867)
9,100	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	Citib and	(5.252)	(28,200)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	HSBC	(45,616)
4,600	Group Inc Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	Citibank	(5,353)	(22,400) (80,300)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	47,763 6,642
4,000	Group Inc	JP Morgan	(7,779)	(6,200)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	18,007
210,100	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial		(*,****)	(9,400)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	JP Morgan	20,043
	Group Inc	HSBC	(355,300)	(62,800)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(43,700)	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust					Merrill Lynch	182,389
(7.000)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(74,704)	(115,500)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	HSBC	246,275
(7,800)	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(12 224)	(1,100) (85,600)	Takara Bio Inc Takara Bio Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(819) 58,218
19,900	Sumitomo Realty &	Bank of America	(13,334)	(113,300)	Takara Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	54,148
10,000	Development Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,829	(37,400)	Takara Holdings Inc	Citibank	56,029
46,000	Sumitomo Realty &	,	,	(9,400)	Takara Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	4,492
	Development Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(16,911)	(3,800)	Takara Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	2,584
13,400	Sumitomo Realty &			41,300	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Citibank	(18,599)
0.500	Development Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,926)	28,500	Takashimaya Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(14,145)
8,500	Sumitomo Realty & Development Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,125)	61,100	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(23,585)
41,900	Sumitomo Rubber	ПОВО	(0,120)	50,200	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(24,914)
,	Industries Ltd	HSBC	(44,286)	373,500	Takashimaya Co Ltd	HSBC	(185,368)
52,900	Sumitomo Rubber	Bank of America		(7,500)	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	31,019
0.000	Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(19,934)	(23,800)	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	HSBC	98,433
8,000	Sumitomo Rubber	Citibank	(2.000)	(155,800)	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	330,773
63,800	Industries Ltd Sumitomo Rubber	Citibank	(3,088)	(30,200) (26,200)	TDK Corp TDK Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	158,210 445,476
00,000	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(67,433)	(4,800)	TDK Corp	JP Morgan	81,614
19,100	Sumitomo Rubber	· ·	, ,	(11,800)	TDK Corp	Deutsche Bank	182,198
	Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(7,197)	(27,700)	TDK Corp	HSBC	470,980
21,800	Sumitomo Rubber	0 - 10 0 1	(00.044)	90,600	Teijin Ltd	Bank of America	
26,200	Industries Ltd Sundrug Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(23,041)	86,900	Teijin Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(34,140) (11,181)
20,200	Suriding Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(23,598)	178,600	Teijin Ltd	JP Morgan	(90,834)
31,500	Sundrug Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(44,295)	129,100	Teijin Ltd	Credit Suisse	(73,565)
48,100	Sundrug Co Ltd	Citibank	(34,040)	66,700	Teijin Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(25,134)
18,000	Sundrug Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(25,311)	201,900	Teijin Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(35,328)
25,400	Sundrug Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(22,878)	(11,800)	Terumo Corp	Citibank	3,145
15,900 (13,500)	Sundrug Co Ltd Suntory Beverage & Food Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	(22,358) 12,408	(9,600) (16,400)	Terumo Corp Terumo Corp	Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs	(6,441) 2,223
38,500	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	Bank of America	12,400	(11,800)	Terumo Corp	Credit Suisse	23,751
,		Merrill Lynch	99,076	(7,000)	Terumo Corp	JP Morgan	14,089
42,800	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	Citibank	(23,602)	(9,800)	Terumo Corp	HSBC	19,725
28,300	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	JP Morgan	72,828	(47,300)	THK Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	151,283
58,800	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	Credit Suisse	151,317	(6,400)	THK Co Ltd	Citibank	7,353
29,800 (17,100)	Suzuki Motor Corp Sysmex Corp	Citibank Citibank	11,229 20,745	(9,200) 29,300	THK Co Ltd TIS Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	29,425 115,794
(30,200)	Sysmex Corp	Bank of America	20,140	31,700	TIS Inc	Deutsche Bank	110,712
(,,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Merrill Lynch	(16,376)	32,000	TIS Inc	Bank of America	
. , ,	Sysmex Corp	HSBC	(228,236)			Merrill Lynch	111,760
	T&D Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	53,201	8,700	TIS Inc	Citibank	3,998
	T&D Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	5,030	19,400	TIS Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,815)
(48,000) 5,500	Tadano Ltd Taiheiyo Cement Corp	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(8,854) (5,151)	5,300 6,000	TIS Inc TIS Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	20,946 23,712
50,500	Taiheiyo Cement Corp	Goldman Sachs	(59,810)	64,500	Tobu Railway Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(31,384)
6,400	Taiheiyo Cement Corp	Citibank	(8,529)	(108,300)	Toda Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,136
20,400	Taiheiyo Cement Corp	JP Morgan	(40,311)	(32,400)	Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo	HSBC	(41,689)
26,100	Taisei Corp	Citibank	(88,755)	(5,600)	Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo	Citibank	(3,860)
26,300	Taisho Pharmaceutical Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(290,060)	(10,600) (21,400)	Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(13,639) (3,934)
					IOUO LO LIO/ IOKVO	LIGHTECHA KANK	

		P data	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		Para della co	<b>0</b> . 44	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
(12,000) Toho Gas Co Ltd (1590) Tohou Electric Power Co Inc. Rev. (1590) Tohou Elect	gnig	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
(4.200   Toho Gas Co Ltd   HSBC   (115)		Japan continued				Japan continued		
(5,000) Toho Gas Co Ltd Cilibank (1,838) (172,000) Tosoh Corp Cedit Sui (5,900) Toho Gas Co Ltd Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Tosoh Corp Cilibank (7,000) Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Totohu Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Totohu Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Totohu Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Totohu Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Bank (7,577) (8,000) Totohu Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Electric Electric Electric Power Co Inc Cedit Suische Electric Ele				, , ,	80,500	Tosoh Corp	Bank of America	
(25,100)   Toho Gas Co Ltd   Coldians Sachs   2,169   (25,100)   Toho Gas Co Ltd   (27,210)   (24,100)   (24,00)	, ,			, ,	470.000	T b. O	Merrill Lynch	(98,401)
(25,100) Tohok Gas Co Ltd (27,000) Tokok Delectic Power Co Inc (21,900) Tohok Electric Power Co Inc (21,400) Tohok Marine Holdings Inc	,							(210,981) (230,818)
23,100   Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc   Credit Suisse   (29,324)   (6,400)   TOTO Ltd   Credit Suisse   (7,577)   (6,400)   TOTO Ltd   Credit Suisse   (7,246)   (19,00)   Toto Ltd   Credit Suisse   (7,246)   (19,00)   Toto Ltd   Lectric Power Co Inc	, ,							(13,345)
21,900   Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc.	,,			- ,	1 '			(328,563)
Merrill Lynch   (7.246)   Merrill Lynch   (4.100)   Toylor Didd   Toylor Branch   Merrill Lynch   (4.100)   Toylor Branch   Toylor Branch   Merrill Lynch   (4.100)   Toylor Branch   Toylor							Credit Suisse	8,823
241,400   Tokai Rika Co Ltd   Merrill Lynch   (204,116)   (24,800)   Toyos Seikan Group   Holdings Ltd   JP Morgan   (4,936)   (62,000)   Toyos Seikan Group   Holdings Ltd   Credit Suis   (62,000)   Tokos Marine Holdings Inc   (39,989)   (62,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   (39,989)   (62,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   (39,989)   (62,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   (7,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   (7,00	,900	Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc						192,041
241,400   Tokai Rika Co Ltd	600	Toboku Floctric Power Co Inc					JP Morgan	5,652
4,100   Tokai Rika Co Ltd   JP Morgan   4,936   (24,800)   Toko Seikan Group   Holdings Inc   Citibank   5,609   As (26,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Citibank   5,609   As (26,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Citibank   As (27,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Litibank   As (27,000)   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   47,819   Holdings Inc   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   47,819   Holdings Inc   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   (18,873)   As (47,819)   Holdings Inc   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   (18,873)   As (47,819)   Holdings Inc   Toko Marine Holdings Inc   T	,				(10,300)		JP Morgan	9,517
38,000   Tokia Rika Co Ltd   Goldman Sachs   17,227     (62,000)   Toyo saikan Group   Holdings Ind   Gitbank   5,609   Holdings Ind   Gitbank   5,609   Holdings Ind   Toyo Saikan Kaisha Ltd   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   1,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   1,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Holdings Inc   1,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Holdings Inc   Holdings Inc   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Holdings Inc   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Holdings Inc   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Tokio Mari	,	701101111111111111111111111111111111111			(24,800)		or morgan	0,0
35,900   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   As,800   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Inc   Merill Lynch   Jens   Merill Lynch   Jens   Jens   Jens   Merill Lynch   Jens   J	,	Tokai Rika Co Ltd	JP Morgan		' '		Credit Suisse	21,653
48,800	,				(62,000)			
Merrill Lyrch   19,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   1,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   1,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   14,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   114,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   114,000   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   10,700   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   10,700   Tokio Marine Holdings Inc   10,700   Tokyo Broadcasting System Holdings Inc   10,700   Tokyo Century Corp   Tokyo Broadcasting System Holdings Inc   10,700   Tokyo Century Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   1,250   Tokyo Century Corp   Tokyo Century Corp   Deutsche Bank   579   (19,200)   Tokyo Entury Corp   Tokyo Century Corp   Deutsche Bank   579   (19,200)   Tokyo Entury Corp   Tokyo Century Corp   Deutsche Bank   57,200   Tokyo Century Corp   Deutsche Bank   56,578   (19,200)   Tokyo Electric Power Co   Holdings Inc   Tokyo Century Corp   Tokyo Centu				,	20 100			66,100
1,800	,000	TORIO Marine Holdings Inc			29,100	10y0 Suisan Kaisna Liu		(17,384)
1,000	,600	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	•		41,100	Toyo Suisan Kaisha Ltd		(45,329)
114,000				(873)	27,000		JP Morgan	23,574
10,700   Tokuyama Corp   Credit Suisse   (18,432)   (64,400)   Toyo Tire Corp   Critilisank   (49,000)   Tokuyama Corp   Goldman Sachs   (135,532)   (84,700)   Toyo Tire Corp   Citilisank   (72,500)   Toyo Tire Corp   Goldman Sachs   (72,500)   Toyo Tire Corp   Goldman Sachs   (72,500)   Toyo Tire Corp   JP Morgan   (72,500)   JP Morgan	,	S .			1 '		Credit Suisse	14,057
111,700							Deutsche Bank	(3,823)
(49,000   Tokyo Broadcasting System Holdings Inc								(97,427) (23,354)
Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   95,924   (215,900)   Toyo Tire Corp   HSBC			Columnan Cachs	(133,332)		, .		(96,618)
Holdings Inc   Colorad Caster   Colora		Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	95,924			Goldman Sachs	(59,959)
(50,700) Tokyo Broadcasting System Holdings Inc JP Morgan 99,252 (4,900) Toyoda Gosei Co Ltd JP Morgan (3,100) Tokyo Century Corp JP Morgan 16,240 50,800 Toyota Boshoku Corp Bank of A Merrill Lynch (1,600) Tokyo Century Corp Goldman Sachs 12,803 151,500 Toyota Boshoku Corp Credit Suis (5,600) Tokyo Century Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,000) Tokyo Century Corp Deutsche Bank 579 (19,200) Toyota Boshoku Corp Deutsche Bank (1,000) Tokyo Century Corp Deutsche Bank 579 (19,200) Toyota Boshoku Corp Deutsche Bank 579 (19,200) Toyota Industries Corp Deutsche Bank 66,700 Toyota Industries Corp Credit Suis (46,500) Tokyo Electric Power Co Holdings Inc Goldman Sachs 15,580 (46,500) Tokyo Electron Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (125,730) Merrill Lynch (125,730) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank 7,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Gas Merrill Lynch (7,700) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse 6,182 14,600 Toyota Motor Corp Goldman (4,800) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse (6,337) Horgan (6,345) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Gas Merrill Lynch (7,170) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Gredit Suisse (6,337) Horgan (6,340) Tokyo Corp Credit Suisse (6,337) Horgan (6,340) Tokyo Corp Credit Suisse (6,337) Tokyo Corp Credit Suisse (	,000)	Tokyo Broadcasting System					HSBC	(83,958)
Holdings Inc			Deutsche Bank	(6,286)				20,608
(3,100) Tokyo Century Corp	,700)		ID Margan	00.252			Deutsche Bank	23,593 11,664
(2,100)         Tokyo Century Corp         Citibank         7,045         151,500         Toyota Boshoku Corp         Citibank           (1,600)         Tokyo Century Corp         Bank of America         27,600         Toyota Boshoku Corp         Citibank           (5,600)         Tokyo Century Corp         Credit Suisse         29,337         130,300         Toyota Boshoku Corp         Credit Suisse           (300)         Tokyo Century Corp         Deutsche Bank         579         (19,200)         Toyota Industries Corp         Bank of America           (89,600)         Tokyo Electric Power Co         HSBC         56,578         (46,700)         Toyota Industries Corp         Credit Suise           7,200         Tokyo Electron Ltd         Bank of America         (45,000)         Toyota Industries Corp         Credit Suise           7,200         Tokyo Electron Ltd         Citibank         (3,185)         (24,000)         Toyota Industries Corp         Credit Suise           55,500         Tokyo Electron Ltd         Citibank         (3,185)         (24,000)         Toyota Motor Corp         HSBC           55,500         Tokyo Gas Co Ltd         Deutsche Bank         7,906         14,200         Toyota Motor Corp         Gredit Suise           40,700         Tokyo Gas Co Ltd <t< td=""><td>(100)</td><td></td><td></td><td>,</td><td></td><td>•</td><td>Bank of America</td><td>,</td></t<>	(100)			,		•	Bank of America	,
(6,200) Tokyo Century Corp			•	,	30,000	Toyota Boshoka Gorp	Merrill Lynch	(55,093)
(5,600)   Tokyo Century Corp   Credit Suises   29,337   130,300   Toyota Boshoku Corp   Credit Suises   29,337   130,300   Toyota Boshoku Corp   Deutsche Bank   579   (19,200)   Toyota Industries Corp   Bank of A   Merrill Lyrch   (10,800)   Tokyo Electric Power Co   Holdings Inc   Goldman Sachs   15,580   (46,700)   Toyota Industries Corp   Deutsche Bank   Goldman Sachs   15,580   (46,700)   Toyota Industries Corp   Deutsche   Credit Suises   Goldman Sachs   15,580   (46,700)   Toyota Industries Corp   Deutsche   Deutsc			Goldman Sachs	12,803	151,500	Toyota Boshoku Corp		(107,215)
(5,600) Tokyo Century Corp	,600)	Tokyo Century Corp			1 '		JP Morgan	(39,572)
(300) Tokyo Century Corp (19,200) Tokyo Industries Corp (19,200) Tokyo Industries Corp (19,200) Tokyo Electric Power Co (19,600) Tokyo Electric Power Co (19,600) Tokyo Electric Power Co (19,600) Tokyo Electric Dever Co (19,600) Tokyo Electric Dever Co (19,600) Tokyo Electric Dever Co (19,600) Tokyo Electron Ltd (19,600) Electron L	600)	Talaya Cantuny Corn					Credit Suisse	(94,198)
(10,800) Tokyo Century Corp (69,600) Tokyo Electric Power Co Holdings Inc Goldman Sachs T,200 Tokyo Electron Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (125,730) Tokyo Electron Ltd Citibank T,900 Tokyo Electron Ltd Citibank T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank T,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Tokyo Gas Co Ltd T,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Tokyo Trend Micro Inc/Japan Tend Micro Inc/Japan Deutsche Tokyo Corp Tokyo Tokyo Corp Tokyo Tokyo Corp Tokyo Tokyo Corp Tokyo					1 '		Bank of America	(141,312)
(69,600) Tokyo Electric Power Co Holdings Inc Goldman Sachs 15,580 (46,700) Toyota Industries Corp Credit Sui Tokyo Electron Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (125,730) (61,100) Toyota Industries Corp Deutsche Merrill Lynch (125,730) (61,100) Toyota Industries Corp Deutsche Spank (1,000) Tokyo Electron Ltd Citibank (3,185) (24,000) Toyota Industries Corp JP Morgan (1,000) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (1,000) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank (1,000) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,617) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,000) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC (1,000) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC (1,000) Tokyo Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,100) Tokyo Corp Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Facho Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Facho Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Facho Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Cop Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Facho Co Ltd Credit Suisse (1,000) Tokyo Cop Credit Suisse (	. ,				(10,200)	royota maastrics corp	Merrill Lynch	22,940
7,200 Tokyo Electron Ltd Bank of America Merill Lynch (125,730) (61,100) Toyota Industries Corp JP Morgan (5,500) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merill Lynch (1,700) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merill Lynch (1,700) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merill Lynch (1,700) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merill Lynch (1,700) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd JP Morgan (5,500) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse (6,500) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC (1,617) (4,900) Tokyo Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyo Corp JP Morgan (7,500) Tokyo Corp JP JP Morgan (7,500) Tokyo JP JP Morgan (9,4,800) Tokyo JP				,	(57,200)	Toyota Industries Corp		5,257
Merrill Lynch				,			Credit Suisse	141,639
Tokyo Electron Ltd	,200	Tokyo Electron Ltd					Deutsche Bank	53,766
55,500 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Deutsche Bank 7,906 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch 1,125 28,200 Toyota Motor Corp JP Morgan 20,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd HSBC (1,617) Tokyo Gas Co Ltd JP Morgan (594) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse 6,182 14,600 Toyota Tsusho Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC 16,345 3,300 Toyota Tsusho Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyo Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (717) Morgan (62,312) Tokyo Corp Goldman	700	Tokyo Electron I td		, , ,				185,313 72,791
7,900 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch 1,125 28,200 Toyota Motor Corp Goldman  20,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd HSBC (1,617) 10,400 Toyota Tsusho Corp Bank of America 7,600 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd JP Morgan (594) (17,700) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse 6,182 14,600 Toyota Tsusho Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC 16,345 3,300 Toyota Tsusho Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyu Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (717) (44,900) Tokyu Corp JP Morgan (62,312) 31,700 Trend Micro Inc/Japan Bank of Amerill Lynch (33,700) Tokyu Corp Credit Suisse (66,337) 4,800 Trend Micro Inc/Japan Deutsche (33,700) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) 1,700 TS Tech Co Ltd Citibank (124,300) Tokyu Corp HSBC (172,504) 34,800 TS Tech Co Ltd JP Morgan (94,800) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp Sest,400 Toppan Printing Co Ltd Deutsche 20,800 Toppan Printing Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,215,940) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (83,500) Tsumura & Co Deutsche (163,100) Toray Industries Inc Citibank (12,292) (10,600) Tsumura & Co Deutsche							Credit Suisse	(22,583)
20,700 Tokyo Gas Co Ltd	,	,	Bank of America				JP Morgan	(14,303)
7,600         Tokyo Gas Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (594)           (17,700)         Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd         Credit Suisse         6,182           (46,800)         Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd         HSBC         16,345           (6,500)         Tokyu Corp         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         16,400         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Bank of Amerill Lynch           (44,900)         Tokyu Corp         JP Morgan         (62,312)         31,700         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Citibank           (47,800)         Tokyu Corp         Credit Suisse         (66,337)         4,800         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Deutsche           (33,700)         Tokyu Corp         Citibank         14,248         6,600         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Deutsche           (73,000)         Tokyu Corp         Deutsche Bank         (8,051)         1,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Citibank           (124,300)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         HSBC         (172,504)         34,800         TS Tech Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (867,700)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         HSBC         (63,799)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         Bank of America           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Bank of America         34,700					28,200		Goldman Sachs	(34,531)
(17,700) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd Credit Suisse 6,182 (46,800) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC 16,345 (3,300) Toyota Tsusho Corp JP Morgan (6,500) Tokyu Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (717) (44,900) Tokyu Corp JP Morgan (62,312) (47,800) Tokyu Corp Credit Suisse (66,337) (4,800) Tokyu Corp Credit Suisse (66,337) (73,000) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (124,300) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (124,300) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp (366,700) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp State (19,400) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp State (19,400) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp (867,700) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp State (19,400) Tokyu Fudosan Hol					10,400	Toyota Tsusho Corp	Bank of America	(40.447)
(46,800) Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd HSBC 16,345 (6,500) Tokyo Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (717) (44,900) Tokyo Corp JP Morgan (62,312) (31,700 Trend Micro Inc/Japan Deutsche (33,700) Tokyo Corp Citibank (47,800) Tokyo Corp Citibank (47,800) Tokyo Corp Citibank (47,800) Tokyo Corp Citibank (47,800) Tokyo Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (73,000) Tokyo Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (1,700 TS Tech Co Ltd Citibank (124,300) Tokyo Corp HSBC (172,504) (34,800) Tokyo Fordings Corp (94,800) Tokyo Fordings Corp (867,700) Tokyo Fordings Corp Topan Printing Co Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,215,940) Topan Printing Co Ltd JP Morgan (24,469) (39,100) Tsumura & Co Deutsche (89,700) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (83,500) Tsumura & Co Deutsche (12,292)					14 600	Toyota Tsusho Corn		(19,117) (16,773)
(6,500) Tokyu Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (717)  (44,900) Tokyu Corp JP Morgan (62,312) (33,700) Tokyu Corp Credit Suisse (66,337) (73,000) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (124,300) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) (94,800) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp (867,700) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp 585,400 Toppan Printing Co Ltd Merrill Lynch (1,215,940)  20,800 Toppan Printing Co Ltd JP Morgan (24,469) (20,800 Toppan Printing Co Ltd JP Morgan (24,469) (20,800 Toppan Printing Co Ltd JP Morgan (24,469) (589,700) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (63,500) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (63,500) Toray Industries Inc Critibank (12,292)  (71,000) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (71,717) (71,717) Trend Micro Inc/Japan Merril Lynch (11,215,940) Trend Micro Inc/Japan (21,1504) Tren		,			,		JP Morgan	(6,521)
(44,900)         Tokyu Corp         JP Morgan         (62,312)         31,700         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Citibank           (47,800)         Tokyu Corp         Credit Suisse         (66,337)         4,800         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         Deutsche           (33,700)         Tokyu Corp         Citibank         14,248         6,600         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         JP Morgan           (73,000)         Tokyu Corp         Deutsche Bank         (8,051)         1,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Citibank           (124,300)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         HSBC         (172,504)         34,800         TS Tech Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (94,800)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         Credit Suisse         (63,799)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         Bank of All Merrill Lynch           (867,700)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         Bank of America         34,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Credit Suise           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Merrill Lynch         (1,215,940)         17,900         TS Tech Co Ltd         Deutsche           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries I		-				,	Bank of America	(-,- ,
(47,800) Tokyu Corp Credit Suisse (66,337) 4,800 Trend Micro Inc/Japan Deutsche (33,700) Tokyu Corp Citibank 14,248 6,600 Trend Micro Inc/Japan JP Morgan (73,000) Tokyu Corp Deutsche Bank (8,051) 1,700 TS Tech Co Ltd Citibank (124,300) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp Credit Suisse (6,970) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp HSBC (172,504) 34,800 TS Tech Co Ltd JP Morgan (867,700) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp HSBC (63,799) Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,215,940) TS Tech Co Ltd Credit Suisse (83,700) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (83,500) Tsumura & Co Citibank (12,292) (10,600) Tsumura & Co Deutsche			•	, ,			Merrill Lynch	(42,958)
(33,700)         Tokyu Corp         Citibank         14,248         6,600         Trend Micro Inc/Japan         JP Morgan           (73,000)         Tokyu Corp         Deutsche Bank         (8,051)         1,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Citibank           (124,300)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         Credit Suisse         (6,970)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (867,700)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         HSBC         (63,799)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         Bank of Americla Usr           585,400         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (1,215,940)         17,900         TS Tech Co Ltd         Deutsche           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche	, ,	, ,						(45,159)
(73,000)         Tokyu Corp         Deutsche Bank         (8,051)         1,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Citibank           (124,300)         Tokyu Corp         HSBC         (172,504)         34,800         TS Tech Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (94,800)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         Credit Suisse         (6,970)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         Bank of Ai           (867,700)         Topyan Printing Co Ltd         Bank of America         34,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Credit Suis           Topyan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (1,215,940)         17,900         TS Tech Co Ltd         Deutsche           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche								(12,573) (28,206)
(124,300)         Tokyu Corp         HSBC         (172,504)         34,800         TS Tech Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (94,800)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         Credit Suisse         (6,970)         10,100         TS Tech Co Ltd         Bank of All Merrill Lynch           (867,700)         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Bank of America         34,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Credit Suisse           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (1,215,940)         17,900         TS Tech Co Ltd         Deutsche           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche					1	•		(2,281)
(867,700)         Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp         HSBC         (63,799)         34,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Merrill Lynch         Credit Suise           585,400         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Merrill Lynch         (1,215,940)         17,900         TS Tech Co Ltd         Deutsche           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche	,						JP Morgan	(109,705)
585,400         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (1,215,940)         34,700         TS Tech Co Ltd         Credit Suische           20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche		Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse		10,100	TS Tech Co Ltd	Bank of America	
Merrill Lynch   (1,215,940)   17,900   TS Tech Co Ltd   Deutsche							Merrill Lynch	(22,186)
20,800         Toppan Printing Co Ltd         JP Morgan         (24,469)         (39,100)         Tsumura & Co         JP Morgan           (589,700)         Toray Industries Inc         Credit Suisse         (89,968)         (83,500)         Tsumura & Co         Citibank           (163,100)         Toray Industries Inc         Citibank         (12,292)         (10,600)         Tsumura & Co         Deutsche	,400	Toppan Printing Co Ltd					Credit Suisse	(109,389)
(589,700) Toray Industries Inc Credit Suisse (89,968) (83,500) Tsumura & Co Citibank (163,100) Toray Industries Inc Citibank (12,292) (10,600) Tsumura & Co Deutsche	800	Toppan Printing Co Ltd	•		1		Deutsche Bank	(39,319) 125,775
(163,100) Toray Industries Inc Citibank (12,292) (10,600) Tsumura & Co Deutsche		•	•					42,209
							Deutsche Bank	7,307
		Toray Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(9,596)	(1,400)	Tsuruha Holdings Inc	Citibank	1,544
	,400	Toshiba Corp			(18,600)	Tsuruha Holdings Inc	Bank of America	E4 700
	400	Toshiha Corn	•		(1 100)	Teuruha Holdinge Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	54,703 4,651
		•				· ·	Deutsche Bank	4,051 14,117
							JP Morgan	44,814
124,900 Tosoh Corp JP Morgan (331,750) (8,700) Tsuruha Holdings Inc HSBC		•				· ·		36,781

Holding	Description	Countownoutry	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Countamoutu	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
. , ,	TV Asahi Holdings Corp	Citibank	3,904	3,100	Yamato Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	
	TV Asahi Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	23,968			Merrill Lynch	(2,963)
	TV Asahi Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	35,355	10,200	Yamato Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,281)
	TV Asahi Holdings Corp	HSBC	13,556	14,300	Yamato Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	(24,051)
26,500	Ube Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(33,367)	69,500	Yamazaki Baking Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(48,546)
18,300	Ube Industries Ltd	Bank of America	(16.910)	20,600	Yamazaki Baking Co Ltd	Citibank	(17,418)
40.000	Lille a lands satisfan Lital	Merrill Lynch	(16,819)	(101,900)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	JP Morgan	613,432
12,600	Ube Industries Ltd	Citibank	(6,253)	(42,400)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	Credit Suisse	232,219
24,700 7,400	Ube Industries Ltd Ube Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(31,101) (6,801)	(59,900) (49,100)	Yaskawa Electric Corp Yaskawa Electric Corp	Goldman Sachs Citibank	124,253 112,817
38,900	Ube Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(7,169)	106,300	Yokogawa Electric Corp	JP Morgan	(86,951)
9,500	Ube Industries Ltd	HSBC	(11,962)	127,700	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Bank of America	(00,001)
	Ulvac Inc	Goldman Sachs	93,517	127,700	Tokogawa Licetile Golp	Merrill Lynch	31,689
	Ulvac Inc	Citibank	22,122	39,500	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Citibank	(6,172)
	Ulvac Inc	Credit Suisse	98,405	30,200	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Credit Suisse	(24,703)
	Ulvac Inc	HSBC	263,605	20,900	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Deutsche Bank	5,186
	Ulvac Inc	JP Morgan	127,012	19,200	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	Goldman Sachs	(12,310)
	Unicharm Corp	JP Morgan	16,411	15,200	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	HSBC	(24,727)
	Unicharm Corp	Citibank	27,221	14,700	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	Citibank	(13,646)
	Unicharm Corp	Credit Suisse	72,311	13,600	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	JP Morgan	(22,124)
(62,600)	Unicharm Corp	Deutsche Bank	53,507	23,700	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	Bank of America	
(160,900)	Unicharm Corp	HSBC	412,583			Merrill Lynch	(30,713)
(656)	United Urban Investment			4,300	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	(5,572)
	Corp (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	9,044	600	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	2,095
(15,200)	Universal Entertainment Corp	Citibank	2,095	1,000	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Bank of America	
41,800	Ushio Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	3,492
		Merrill Lynch	(34,576)	15,300	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Citibank	39,373
11,900	Ushio Inc	Deutsche Bank	(9,843)	21,200	Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	HSBC	91,577
18,100	Ushio Inc	JP Morgan	12,476	37,000	Zensho Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	(00.000)
45,500	Ushio Inc	HSBC	31,363	47.000	7	Merrill Lynch	(20,063)
	USS Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(5,934)	17,000	Zensho Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(12,656)
	USS Co Ltd	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(10,615)	50,000 19,100	Zensho Holdings Co Ltd Zensho Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(124,994)
	USS Co Ltd USS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(24,628) (7,855)	137,800	Zeon Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(47,748)
1,600	Wacoal Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(7,855) 956	137,600	Zeon Corp	Merrill Lynch	(55,725)
2,500	Wacoal Holdings Corp	Citibank	(161)	134,100	Zeon Corp	Citibank	(48,067)
2,600	Wacoal Holdings Corp	Bank of America	(101)	81,200	Zeon Corp	Goldman Sachs	(19,291)
2,000	Wassar Fisialings Sorp	Merrill Lynch	1,888		ZOZO Inc	JP Morgan	382,276
1,300	Wacoal Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	777		ZOZO Inc	Citibank	(10,555)
36,800	Wacoal Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(20,033)		ZOZO Inc	Credit Suisse	1,228,717
	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	273,586	(10,400)		Goldman Sachs	(4,436)
(6,400)	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	30,881	(112,100)	ZOZO Inc	HSBC	417,265
	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	38,638				11,426,977
(70,600)	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(10,431)				11,420,077
27,000	West Japan Railway Co	Bank of America			Netherlands		
		Merrill Lynch	24,815	50,454	Aalberts NV	Bank of America	
26,200	West Japan Railway Co	Citibank	(9,150)	55, .5 .	7.63.567.77	Merrill Lynch	(118,228)
6,700	West Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	11,633	29,374	Aalberts NV	Credit Suisse	(127,830)
5,500	West Japan Railway Co	Deutsche Bank	5,055	13,262	Aalberts NV	HSBC	(57,714)
20,900	West Japan Railway Co	Credit Suisse	27,853	36,511	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	JP Morgan	(24,129)
4,300	West Japan Railway Co	HSBC	5,730	91,880	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Goldman Sachs	(11,258)
11,300 (412,682)	West Japan Railway Co	Goldman Sachs	(7,761)	68,949	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	HSBC	(63,857)
. , ,		JP Morgan	(15,171) (17,850)	54,958	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Citibank	1,227
(215,800)	Yahoo Japan Corp Yahoo Japan Corp	Citibank	` ' '	8,321	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Credit Suisse	(7,707)
(299,800)	Yahoo Japan Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	(3,129) (11,022)	26,291	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Bank of America	
(23,800)	Yakult Honsha Co Ltd	JP Morgan	242,801			Merrill Lynch	(13,202)
(10,100)		Bank of America	242,001	(970)	Adyen NV '144A'	JP Morgan	(52,603)
(10,100)	. G. Gallaria Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	62,194	(1,716)	Adyen NV '144A'	Credit Suisse	(98,462)
(4.900)	Yakult Honsha Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	49,989	(1,116)	Adyen NV '144A'	Citibank	(10,709)
83,900	Yamaguchi Financial		,	(2,053)		HSBC	(111,335)
,	Group Inc	Credit Suisse	16,193	(483)	Adyen NV '144A'	Bank of America	(00.404)
108,000	Yamaguchi Financial		,	(000.044)	A NIV /	Merrill Lynch	(29,104)
7	Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	(27,793)	(668,944)	Aegon NV	HSBC Citibank	280,662
(23,300)	Yamaha Corp	Goldman Sachs	49,920	18,634	Akzo Nobel NV	Citibank	(43,665)
	Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	27,906	10,000	Akzo Nobel NV	Goldman Sachs	(12,463)
	Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	17,191	11,535	Akzo Nobel NV	Bank of America	(0.400)
(29,000)	Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	11,194	56,663	Akzo Nobel NV	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(2,188) 111,280
(24.500)	Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	11,484	4,605	Akzo Nobel NV	HSBC	9,044
	Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	HSBC	7,996	, <del>,</del> ,,,,	, WALO INCOCI INV	. 1000	5,∪44

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI
	Netherlands continued	•			Netherlands continued	•	
50,827	Akzo Nobel NV	JP Morgan	69,517	80,012	Koninklijke KPN NV	HSBC	714
12,034	Aperam SA	Credit Suisse	(55,055)	131,326	Koninklijke KPN NV	JP Morgan	1,172
400,525	Aperam SA	HSBC	(1,832,395)	39,804	Koninklijke Philips NV	Citibank	(39,08
	ArcelorMittal	Goldman Sachs	137,485	43,068	Koninklijke Philips NV		
	ASM International NV		(73,091)	,		JP Morgan	(85,78)
22,903		Citibank	, , ,	108,491	Koninklijke Philips NV	Credit Suisse	(216,09
37,423	ASM International NV	JP Morgan	(255,562)	92,569	Koninklijke Philips NV	HSBC	(184,378
14,723	ASM International NV	Bank of America		(6,888)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Credit Suisse	10,376
		Merrill Lynch	(84,772)	(144,900)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Bank of America	
16,886	ASM International NV	Credit Suisse	(115,314)			Merrill Lynch	108,33
770	ASM International NV	Deutsche Bank	(4,433)	(16,074)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Citibank	25,29
31,593	ASM International NV	HSBC	(215,749)	(67,536)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	JP Morgan	101,73
(5,030)	ASML Holding NV	Goldman Sachs	7,921	(47,110)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	HSBC	70,96
1,362	ASR Nederland NV	Bank of America		41,104	NN Group NV	Citibank	(121,08
		Merrill Lynch	(3,283)	25,110	NN Group NV	Credit Suisse	(88,64
75,560	ASR Nederland NV	Citibank	(190,549)	80,040	NN Group NV	Goldman Sachs	(193,68
60,219	ASR Nederland NV	JP Morgan	(202,258)	(108,387)	OCI NV	JP Morgan	420,03
44,859	ASR Nederland NV	Credit Suisse	(150,668)	(34,010)		Goldman Sachs	99,19
150,506	ASR Nederland NV	HSBC	(505,506)	(9,000)	OCI NV	Bank of America	,
85,363	BE Semiconductor	ПОВО	(000,000)	(5,000)	COLITY	Merrill Lynch	28,22
05,505	Industries NV	Credit Suisse	(364,816)	(62 141)	OCI NV	Credit Suisse	246,15
04 244		Credit Suisse	(304,610)				,
84,214	BE Semiconductor	Citib and	(4.40.442)	43,705	Randstad NV	HSBC	(169,22
04.000	Industries NV	Citibank	(149,413)	44,116	SBM Offshore NV	Citibank	(54,88
64,390	BE Semiconductor			39,656	SBM Offshore NV	Credit Suisse	(47,12)
	Industries NV	JP Morgan	(275,184)	94,009	Signify NV '144A'	HSBC	(219,24
679	BE Semiconductor	Bank of America		98,037	Signify NV '144A'	Bank of America	
	Industries NV	Merrill Lynch	(2,394)			Merrill Lynch	(208,94
52,616	BE Semiconductor			148,684	Signify NV '144A'	Citibank	(122,77
	Industries NV	HSBC	(224,865)	87,366	Signify NV '144A'	JP Morgan	(203,74
(11,670)	Boskalis Westminster	Citibank	11,069	40,707	Signify NV '144A'	Credit Suisse	(94,93
(235.679)	Boskalis Westminster	Bank of America		(22,472)	Unibail-Rodamco-		•
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	478,628	, , ,	Westfield (Reit)	JP Morgan	348,54
(98,030)	Boskalis Westminster	JP Morgan	379,572	(1 660)	Unibail-Rodamco-	Bank of America	- 1-,- 1
. , ,	Boskalis Westminster	Credit Suisse	413,971	(1,000)	Westfield (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	16,67
. , ,	Boskalis Westminster	Deutsche Bank	96,514	(24.335)	Unibail-Rodamco-	Wichin Lynon	10,07
	Galapagos NV	JP Morgan	64,634	(24,000)	Westfield (Reit)	HSBC	377,44
	Galapagos NV	Deutsche Bank	(1,071)	16,891	Unilever NV	JP Morgan	13,09
		HSBC	, , , ,	,			,
(14,650)			32,694	18,740	Unilever NV	Goldman Sachs	(5,31
(6,330)	Galapagos NV	Bank of America	(4.504)	23,628	Unilever NV	Bank of America	40.74
/a.a.v.		Merrill Lynch	(4,591)			Merrill Lynch	13,71
(304)		Citibank	17	27,272	Unilever NV	Citibank	(17,95
(3,556)	Gemalto NV	Bank of America		24,288	Unilever NV	HSBC	8,40
		Merrill Lynch	198	14,863	Wolters Kluwer NV	Bank of America	
(9)	Gemalto NV	HSBC	-			Merrill Lynch	21,56
29,392	Heineken Holding NV	Bank of America		20,144	Wolters Kluwer NV	Citibank	(22,47
	-	Merrill Lynch	(81,993)	25,734	Wolters Kluwer NV	JP Morgan	7,46
37,557	Heineken Holding NV	HSBC	(92,198)	11,147	Wolters Kluwer NV	Credit Suisse	3,23
4,318	Heineken Holding NV	Citibank	(14,696)	36,602	Wolters Kluwer NV	Deutsche Bank	53,09
16,641	Heineken NV	HSBC	(49,393)	51.033	Wolters Kluwer NV	HSBC	14,80
34,949	Heineken NV	Bank of America	(40,000)	01,000	Wolters Ridwer 14V	ПОВО	-
34,949	Heiliekeii ivv		(131,033)				(4,454,94
0.705	Heinelsen NIV	Merrill Lynch					
9,705	Heineken NV	Credit Suisse	(28,806)		New Zealand		
13,803	Heineken NV	Citibank	(57,912)	36,490	a2 Milk Co Ltd	Bank of America	
28,381	Heineken NV	JP Morgan	(79,270)	,		Merrill Lynch	(11,89
6,430	Heineken NV	Goldman Sachs	(26,876)	43,181	a2 Milk Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,12
(41,776)	IMCD NV	Bank of America		201,290	a2 Milk Co Ltd	HSBC	(42,48
		Merrill Lynch	114,209	302,560	Contact Energy Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,8
(37,795)	IMCD NV	Credit Suisse	(40,065)	103,800	Contact Energy Ltd	Credit Suisse	8,99
(7,583)	IMCD NV	Deutsche Bank	20,731		0,		
370,973	ING Groep NV	HSBC	(457,829)	95,690	Contact Energy Ltd	HSBC	8,87
(71,987)			, , , , , ,				(28,82
, ,,,,,,,	Delhaize NV	Goldman Sachs	39,965				
35,932	Koninklijke DSM NV	Bank of America	30,000		Norway		
00,002	Normining DOWN INV	Merrill Lynch	(30,071)	(16,639)	Aker ASA 'A'	Bank of America	
17 000	Koninkliika DCM NIV		, , ,	(10,039)	, mor nort A		37,94
17,860	Koninklijke DSM NV	Citibank	(22,918)	/7 220\	Akor ASA 'A'	Merrill Lynch	
13,300	Koninklijke DSM NV	Credit Suisse	(3,125)	(7,330)	Aker ASA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	29,19
11,906	Koninklijke DSM NV	JP Morgan	4,159	51,870	Aker BP ASA	Credit Suisse	(136,28
17,161	Koninklijke DSM NV	HSBC	(5,745)	72,050	Aker BP ASA	Goldman Sachs	(198,31
2,620	Koninklijke DSM NV	Goldman Sachs	(10,315)	83,762	Austevoll Seafood ASA	HSBC	(82,14
272,179	Koninklijke KPN NV	Credit Suisse	2,430	19,550	Austevoll Seafood ASA	Bank of America	
212,119						Merrill Lynch	

Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	OOD	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	000
	Norway continued				Norway continued		
,	Austevoll Seafood ASA	Citibank	(7,461)	303	Tomra Systems ASA	Bank of America	
,	Austevoll Seafood ASA	Deutsche Bank	(2,422)			Merrill Lynch	76
	DNB ASA	Citibank	(95,688)	19,113	Tomra Systems ASA	HSBC	23,540
,	DNB ASA	JP Morgan	(38,016)	(73,210)	Yara International ASA	JP Morgan	(67,624)
,	DNB ASA	Credit Suisse	(41,420)	(36,982)	Yara International ASA	Bank of America	(70,000)
33,418	DNB ASA	Bank of America	(47.440)	(04.404)	Variable configuration ACA	Merrill Lynch	(78,020)
100.010	DND 404	Merrill Lynch	(17,149)	(94,104)	Yara International ASA	HSBC	(86,924)
,	DNB ASA	HSBC	(146,366)				(2,929,980)
124,540	Equinor ASA	Citibank	(221,553)				
	Equinor ASA	JP Morgan	(834,481)		Portugal		
202,304	Equinor ASA	Bank of America	(050,000)	(144,575)	EDP - Energias de Portugal SA	HSBC	9,034
214 000	Equiper ACA	Merrill Lynch	(350,666)	(33,317)	Jeronimo Martins SGPS SA	Credit Suisse	10,901
314,998	Equinor ASA	Credit Suisse	(648,381)	(59,320)	Jeronimo Martins SGPS SA	Bank of America	
198,799	Equinor ASA	HSBC	(403,074)			Merrill Lynch	6,950
(56,399)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	Bank of America	2.246	(226,390)	Jeronimo Martins SGPS SA	Goldman Sachs	(68,502)
(47.400)	Cianaidian Familiaina ACA	Merrill Lynch	3,216	69,620	Navigator Co SA/The	JP Morgan	(36,512)
	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	JP Morgan	(8,660)	412,381	Navigator Co SA/The	Bank of America	
	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	HSBC	(49,671)		•	Merrill Lynch	(130,684)
(150,018)	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	Bank of America	(40.047)	311,681	Navigator Co SA/The	Credit Suisse	(163,461)
(000 545)	1 0	Merrill Lynch	(12,317)	245,190	Navigator Co SA/The	Citibank	(63,474)
		Goldman Sachs	39,660	44,066	Navigator Co SA/The	Deutsche Bank	(13,965)
. , ,	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	HSBC	111,224	519,730	Navigator Co SA/The	HSBC	(272,572)
	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	Credit Suisse	17,187	(240,293)	NOS SGPS SA	Bank of America	
. , ,		JP Morgan	19,446			Merrill Lynch	33,516
. , ,		Goldman Sachs	17,350	407,995	Sonae SGPS SA	HSBC	(34,372)
(192,631)	Mowi ASA	Bank of America	(25.147)	179,106	Sonae SGPS SA	Bank of America	
(110 040)	Mouri ACA	Merrill Lynch	(35,147)			Merrill Lynch	(15,589)
, ,	Mowi ASA Mowi ASA	Citibank	30,719	491,122	Sonae SGPS SA	JP Morgan	(41,375)
	Mowi ASA	JP Morgan HSBC	(40,457) (278,472)	583,345	Sonae SGPS SA	Citibank	(9,438)
	Mowi ASA	Credit Suisse	(69,047)	1,680,088	Sonae SGPS SA	Credit Suisse	(141,542)
	Norsk Hydro ASA	Credit Suisse	135,070	9,540	Sonae SGPS SA	Deutsche Bank	(830)
	Norsk Hydro ASA	Citibank	155,740				(931,915)
	Norsk Hydro ASA	HSBC	149,681				
	Norsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan	98,154		Singapore		
	Orkla ASA	Bank of America	30,134	263,700	Ascendas (Reit)	Citibank	(3,826)
117,555	OINIA AOA	Merrill Lynch	2,410	393,400	Ascendas (Reit)	JP Morgan	(8,562)
183,112	Orkla ASA	Citibank	(5,429)	1,341,200	Ascendas (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(29,189)
,	Orkla ASA	JP Morgan	85,828	689.200	Ascendas (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	10,000
	Orkla ASA	Goldman Sachs	7,083	,	CapitaLand Commercial	Doutoono Dank	.0,000
	Orkla ASA	HSBC	75,940	(311,515)	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(6,788)
,	Salmar ASA	Citibank	77,896	(1.841.700)	CapitaLand Commercial	g	(=,:==)
82,086	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Goldman Sachs	72,287	(1,011,100)	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(40,082)
	Schibsted ASA 'A'	HSBC	172	953,200	CapitaLand Ltd	JP Morgan	(197,123)
21,830	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Citibank	8,215	522,100	CapitaLand Ltd	Credit Suisse	(58,315)
12,066	Schibsted ASA 'A'	JP Morgan	138	2,342,800	CapitaLand Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(126,509)
22,116	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Credit Suisse	1,627	1,392,800	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(50,521)
32,654	Schibsted ASA 'B'	Goldman Sachs	29,310	2,096,400	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	Citibank	30,417
	SpareBank 1 SR-Bank ASA	Credit Suisse	6,904	1,860,600	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(67,489)
11,077	SpareBank 1 SR-Bank ASA	Citibank	(2,653)	(1,500)	City Developments Ltd	JP Morgan	675
145,454	SpareBank 1 SR-Bank ASA	HSBC	23,222	(265,100)	City Developments Ltd	HSBC	119,237
642,766	SpareBank 1 SR-Bank ASA	JP Morgan	102,619	3,225,000	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Citibank	(46,792)
17,153	Subsea 7 SA	Citibank	(25,977)	1,284,300	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	(102,487)
33,745	Subsea 7 SA	JP Morgan	(33,210)	120,700	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	(9,632)
76,803	Telenor ASA	Bank of America	, , ,	1,143,100	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	HSBC	(91,219)
,		Merrill Lynch	74,446	103,100	Dairy Farm International		, , ,
153,836	Telenor ASA	Citibank	7,894		Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(9,279)
102,858	Telenor ASA	JP Morgan	66,859	31,800	Dairy Farm International		(-, -,
104,699	Telenor ASA	Credit Suisse	68,055	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(10,812)
218,920	Telenor ASA	HSBC	142,300	460,900	Dairy Farm International		( -,)
	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Bank of America	,		Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(41,481)
,	Co ASA	Merrill Lynch	(463,786)	(58,200)	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	46,990
54,502	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	= , . 1011	(.55,750)	(76,700)	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	127,754
5 ., <b>552</b>	Co ASA	JP Morgan	(8,701)	(706,100)	Genting Singapore Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,668
32,134	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	guii	(0,701)	(1,013,200)	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	Citibank	7,350
5 <u>2</u> , 15 <del>1</del>	Co ASA	Citibank	(106,269)	(5,105,800)	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	Deutsche Bank	37,040
	JU / 1U/ 1	Junain	(100,200)	(10,933,400)	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	HSBC	198,292
	TGS NOPEC Geophysical						
	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Credit Suisse	(8 484)				
53,142	TGS NOPEC Geophysical Co ASA TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Credit Suisse	(8,484)	173,700 260,600	Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	(69,480) (85,998)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
пошину	Description	Counterparty	03D	поши	Description	Counterparty	030
	Singapore continued				Singapore continued		
(1,178,200)	Hutchison Port Holdings Trust (Unit)	Credit Suisse	11,782	2,216,800	Singapore Technologies Engineering Ltd	Citibank	(16,082)
(2,014,400)	Hutchison Port Holdings	Credit Guisse	11,702	149,600	Singapore Technologies	Ollibarik	(10,002)
(05,000)	Trust (Unit)	JP Morgan	20,144	200 200	Engineering Ltd	JP Morgan	3,256
	Jardine Cycle & Carriage Ltd Jardine Matheson	Goldman Sachs	(24,115)	399,300	Singapore Technologies Engineering Ltd	Credit Suisse	8,690
, , ,	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(7,257)	(2,940,500)	Singapore		
(37,896)	Jardine Matheson Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(42,822)	(963 700)	Telecommunications Ltd Singapore	JP Morgan	(191,987)
(31,489)	Jardine Matheson	Deutsche Bank	(42,022)	` ' '	Telecommunications Ltd	Citibank	(41,947)
(400,000)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	29,600	421,300 759,800	StarHub Ltd StarHub Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(12,225) (38,584)
(108,800)	Jardine Matheson Holdings Ltd	HSBC	82,001	722,300	StarHub Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(20,960)
(55,200)	Jardine Matheson			378,700	Suntec (Reit)	Citibank	8,242
(04.000)	Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(123,664)	259,900	Suntec (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,771
	Jardine Strategic Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(35,554)	170,300	Suntec (Reit)	•	1,235
(75,963)		JP Morgan	18,991	(14,200)	United Overseas Bank Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	6,177
		HSBC Goldman Sachs	23,823	(8,700)	United Overseas Bank Ltd	HSBC	14,075
(61,200)	Jardine Strategic Holdings Ltd Keppel (Reit)	JP Morgan	(74,781) 24,982	(42,900)	UOL Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	13,694
203,800	Keppel (Keit) Keppel Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	(91,665)	(212,100)	UOL Group Ltd	HSBC	67,702
203,800	Keppel Corp Ltd Keppel Corp Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(5,556)	(150,300)	Venture Corp Ltd	Goldman Sachs	23,693
295,000	Keppel Corp Ltd	Citibank	(40,662)	(70,800)	Venture Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	83,207
122,000	Mapletree Commercial	Ollibarik	(40,002)	(36,000)	Venture Corp Ltd	Citibank	8,357
122,000	Trust (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(885)	(170,900)	Venture Corp Ltd	HSBC	123,510
1,143,900	Mapletree Commercial	Doutoono Bank	(000)	(189,100)	Wilmar International Ltd	Citibank	23,321
1,110,000	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(41,492)	(588,000)	Wilmar International Ltd	JP Morgan	127,970
1,229,300	Mapletree Commercial	o. mo.gan	( , )	(1,091,400)	Wilmar International Ltd	Deutsche Bank	166,269
.,,	Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(44,590)	(1,092,000)	Wilmar International Ltd	HSBC	237,658
2,226,600	Mapletree Commercial		• • •	(6,299,700)	Yangzijiang Shipbuilding	0.11	050 747
	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(48,459)	704 400	Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	253,717
2,372,400	Mapletree Industrial			701,100 705,800	Yanlord Land Group Ltd Yanlord Land Group Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	(137,326)
	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	51,632	705,600	raniord Land Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(128,006)
576,200	Mapletree Industrial	Bank of America		1,492,100	Yanlord Land Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(292,261)
	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	25,080	1,167,000	Yanlord Land Group Ltd	Citibank	(67,728)
2,366,200	Mapletree Industrial	ID M	04.004	1,456,000	Yanlord Land Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(264,065)
399,300	Trust (Reit) Mapletree Industrial	JP Morgan	34,331	186,500	Yanlord Land Group Ltd	HSBC	(36,530)
399,300	Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	5,793				(242,556)
733,600	Mapletree Industrial	Orcait Gaisse	0,700				(= :=,000)
. 00,000	Trust (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	31,932		South Korea		
(1,155,800)	Mapletree Logistics			(22,201)	Amorepacific Corp	Citibank	208,134
, , , ,	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	33,539	(5,572)	Amorepacific Corp	Credit Suisse	160,768
(231,100)	Mapletree Logistics	_		(1,543)	Amorepacific Corp	HSBC	44,520
	Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	6,706	(5,658)	Amorepacific Corp	Credit Suisse	61,801
(19,100)	Oversea-Chinese Banking			(424)	AMOREPACIFIC Group	Citibank	1,132
	Corp Ltd	JP Morgan	12,055	(25,459)	Amorepacific Corp	HSBC	278,084
427,200	SATS Ltd	Citibank	9,297	(10,165)	BGF retail Co Ltd	Citibank	142,047
931,200	SATS Ltd	JP Morgan	(67,554)		BGF retail Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	32,821
983,600	SATS Ltd	Credit Suisse	(71,356)	(12,245)	BGF retail Co Ltd	JP Morgan	333,550
461,600	SATS Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(46,882)	(40,017)	BNK Financial Group Inc	Citibank	5,630
70,900	SATS Ltd	HSBC	(5,143)	(40,032)	BNK Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	10,437
,	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	177,819	(6,880)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,841)
,	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	213,553	(6,051) (15,336)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	90,500 25,706
	Semboorp Marine Ltd	JP Morgan	40,323	(23,027)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	22,378
	Sembcorp Marine Ltd Sembcorp Marine Ltd	Citibank	45,623 55,422	(10,496)	Celltrion Inc	Credit Suisse	169,988
, ,	Sembcorp Marine Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	55,122 140,343	(19,910)		Citibank	(97,381)
	Singapore Airlines Ltd	Goldman Sachs	429	(5)		JP Morgan	81
14,000	Singapore Airlines Ltd	Citibank	(1,016)	56,054	Cheil Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs	2,261
505,100	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Credit Suisse	(7,329)	(1,456)	CJ CheilJedang Corp	JP Morgan	43,634
1,002,600	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Citibank	(94,554)		CJ CheilJedang Corp	Citibank	(4,980)
315,800	Singapore Exchange Ltd	HSBC	(4,582)		CJ CheilJedang Corp	HSBC	82,279
	Singapore Post Ltd	Citibank	13,631		CJ CheilJedang Corp	Bank of America	
	Singapore Post Ltd	JP Morgan	69,765	' '		Merrill Lynch	1,875
	Singapore Post Ltd	Credit Suisse	6,290	(9,538)	CJ CheilJedang Corp	Credit Suisse	286,102
	Singapore Post Ltd	Deutsche Bank	23,336		CJ CheilJedang Corp	Deutsche Bank	19,298
444,600	Singapore Technologies		•	2,349	CJ Corp	Bank of America	= . = :
•	Engineering Ltd	HSBC	9,676	1,124	CJ Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(11,248) 640

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
21,017	CJ Corp	JP Morgan	(302,395)	12,634	Hankook Tire & Technology		
12,009	CJ Corp	Credit Suisse	(172,910)	27 707	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(49,477)
11,443 352	CJ Corp CJ Corp (Pref)	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(54,794)	27,707	Hankook Tire & Technology Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(108,599)
002	Co Corp (Fict)	Merrill Lynch	(6,678)	36,035	Hankook Tire & Technology	Bank of America	(100,000)
3,152	CJ Corp (Pref)	JP Morgan	(242,533)	,	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(61,121)
1,801	CJ Corp (Pref)	Credit Suisse	40,832	25,345	Hankook Tire & Technology		
168	CJ Corp (Pref)	Citibank	3,809	27.504	Co Ltd	Citibank	(14,622)
1,717 (2,381)	CJ Corp (Pref) CJ ENM Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank HSBC	38,928 19,935	37,561	Hankook Tire & Technology Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(26,300)
	CJ Logistics Corp	Deutsche Bank	(14,424)	(731)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	HSBC	(2,693)
(21,469)	CJ Logistics Corp	JP Morgan	61,869	(8,306)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	Citibank	(5,015)
(6,165)	CJ Logistics Corp	Bank of America		(858)	Hanmi Science Co ltd	Bank of America	
(22.422)		Merrill Lynch	(26,963)	/=		Merrill Lynch	1,899
(28,439)	CJ Logistics Corp	Citibank	(268,925)	(5,065)	Hanmi Science Co Itd	Deutsche Bank	11,208
(3,664) 33.679	CJ Logistics Corp Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	10,610 36,960	(58,986) (12,634)	Hanmi Science Co Itd Hanmi Science Co Itd	Citibank JP Morgan	(60,395) 62,009
10,225	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Bank of America	,	(28,958)	Hanon Systems	Citibank	(15,060)
.0,220	200	Merrill Lynch	11,221	(33,162)	Hanon Systems	Bank of America	(10,000)
24,341	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(6,478)		•	Merrill Lynch	(2,178)
55,262	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	96,282	(8,543)	Hanon Systems	JP Morgan	5,177
30,410	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	52,717	(209,199)	Hanon Systems	Credit Suisse	127,004
56,403	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	HSBC	97,777	(119,812) 20,170	Hanon Systems Hanssem Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs	(7,871)
(45,516)	Daewoo Shipbuilding & Marine Engineering Co Ltd	Citibank	(43,973)	98.415	Hanwha Chemical Corp	Deutsche Bank	(119,007) (73,607)
(22.158)	Daewoo Shipbuilding &	Ollibariik	(10,070)	27,695	Hanwha Chemical Corp	Citibank	(27,012)
( ,,	Marine Engineering Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(15,418)	10,340	Hanwha Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	(4,612)
5,673	DB Insurance Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(40,814)	15,266	Hanwha Chemical Corp	Bank of America	
14,434	DB Insurance Co Ltd	HSBC	(103,845)			Merrill Lynch	(11,418)
(10,792)	Dongsuh Cos Inc	JP Morgan	9,137	61,760	Hanwha Chemical Corp	Credit Suisse	(27,658)
(3,406)	Dongsuh Cos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,827	231,829 94,817	Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd	Citibank Bank of America	(29,992)
(42,249)	Dongsuh Cos Inc	Citibank	41,317	04,017	Transma Elic insurance Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	(31,594)
	Dongsuh Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	22,736	270,629	Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(156,842)
6,898	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Credit Suisse	532	149,048	Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(86,431)
12,007	Doosan Bobcat Inc	JP Morgan	961	171,848	Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(57,261)
13,240 216,535	Doosan Bobcat Inc Doosan Bobcat Inc	Goldman Sachs HSBC	14,201 16,699	7,768 5,463	HDC Holdings Co Ltd HDC Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(3,082) (6,875)
26,209	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Citibank	35,357	5,129	HDC Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(3,575)
138,800	Doosan Infracore Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	16,129	8,303	HDC Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(10,461)
(8,044)	E-MART Inc	Credit Suisse	176,143	21,706	HDC Hyundai Development		,
(2,258)	E-MART Inc	HSBC	49,444		Co-Engineering &		
(97,717)	Fila Korea Ltd	Credit Suisse	168,545	(47.544)	Construction	Goldman Sachs	5,680
14,916	GS Engineering & Construction Corp	Credit Suisse	(11.181)		Helixmith Co Ltd Helixmith Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	451,853 622,669
52,079	GS Engineering &	Orean Ouisse	(11,101)		Helixmith Co Ltd	JP Morgan	93,251
,	Construction Corp	Citibank	59,841		HLB Inc	HSBC	623
37,307	GS Engineering &				HLB Inc	JP Morgan	32,965
50.454	Construction Corp	JP Morgan	(27,833)	(151,226)		Credit Suisse	513,792
52,151	GS Engineering & Construction Corp	HSBC	(20,002)	, ,		JP Morgan Credit Suisse	1,476
41,789	GS Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	(39,092) 14,463		Hotel Shilla Co Ltd Hyundai Construction	Credit Suisse	166,608
13,884	GS Holdings Corp	Citibank	2,774	(1,100)	Equipment Co Ltd	JP Morgan	25,595
2,987	GS Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	893	(13,307)	Hyundai Construction	3	-,
26,707	GS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(50,276)		Equipment Co Ltd	Citibank	1,988
11,885	GS Holdings Corp	Bank of America		11,482	Hyundai Department Store		
12.010	CC Haldinan Cam	Merrill Lynch	3,553	(5.700)	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(7,281)
13,940 35,045	GS Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	(9,752) (66,131)	(5,793)	Hyundai Engineering &	Crodit Suisso	1 140
(33,359)	GS Holdings Corp GS Retail Co Ltd	Citibank	30,480	(113 357)	Construction Co Ltd Hyundai Engineering &	Credit Suisse	1,140
(33,547)	GS Retail Co Ltd	JP Morgan	99,305	(110,007)	Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	(132,136)
80,100	Hana Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(43,441)	(3,404)	Hyundai Glovis Co Ltd	Citibank	(29,351)
49,356	Hana Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(38,042)	(4,331)	Hyundai Glovis Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(5,776)
8,669	Hana Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(4,985)		Hyundai Glovis Co Ltd	HSBC	(3,665)
4,886	Hana Financial Group Inc	Bank of America		(2,086)	Hyundai Heavy Industries	Cradit Cuiter	0.445
3,225	Hana Financial Group Inc	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(1,310) (864)	(84 024)	Co Ltd Hyundai Heavy Industries	Credit Suisse	9,145
56,297	Hana Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(70,139)	(04,024)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(613,255)
	•		(. 0, .00)	(22 154)	Hyundai Heavy Industries		(3.0,200)
3,658	Hankook Tire & Technology			(22, 137)	riyandar ricavy madomoc		

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
riolaling	Description	Counterparty	03D	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	OOD
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
(195)	Hyundai Heavy Industries Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	453	(13,902) 54,872	LG Chem Ltd LG Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	345,078 (61,889)
(19.300)	Hyundai Heavy Industries	ПОВС	455	20,756	LG Corp	Citibank	30,086
	Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	44,864	26,025	LG Corp	Credit Suisse	(29,520)
(2,010)	Hyundai Heavy Industries	ID Margan	4 617	33,146	LG Corp	HSBC Citibank	(37,598)
(2.178)	Holdings Co Ltd Hyundai Heavy Industries	JP Morgan	4,617	(168,947) (157.010)	LG Display Co Ltd LG Display Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC	(32,593) 263,096
,	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(19,274)	8,650	LG Electronics Inc	Credit Suisse	6,493
7,875	Hyundai Marine & Fire	Credit Suisse	(47.105)	50,327 1,433	LG Electronics Inc	Citibank	237,866
109,987	Insurance Co Ltd Hyundai Marine & Fire	Credit Suisse	(47,185)	1,433	LG Household & Health Care Ltd	Citibank	(2,098)
,	Insurance Co Ltd	HSBC	(659,013)	2,479	LG Household & Health		
(64,179)	Hyundai Mipo Dockyard	Citib and	E4 000	F 000	Care Ltd	JP Morgan	(218,330)
(11 350)	Co Ltd Hyundai Mobis Co Ltd	Citibank Citibank	51,928 (60,723)	5,800	LG Household & Health Care Ltd	Credit Suisse	(511,508)
	Hyundai Mobis Co Ltd	HSBC	194,708	245,623	LG Uplus Corp	JP Morgan	(430,776)
	Hyundai Motor Co	Citibank	(309,766)		LG Uplus Corp	Citibank	(14,040)
. , ,	Hyundai Motor Co	JP Morgan	11,862	33,834	LG Uplus Corp	Credit Suisse	(59,385)
	Hyundai Motor Co	Credit Suisse HSBC	40,495	351,243	LG Uplus Corp Lotte Chemical Corp	HSBC	(616,499)
,	Hyundai Motor Co Hyundai Steel Co	Citibank	18,151 684	, ,		HSBC JP Morgan	12,586 17,456
	Hyundai Steel Co	Credit Suisse	44,580	(103,555)	Lotte Corp	Citibank	115,064
	Hyundai Wia Corp	Credit Suisse	26,338	(76,939)	Lotte Corp	Credit Suisse	448,312
5,392	Industrial Bank of Korea	Bank of America		(1)	Lotte Shopping Co Ltd	Bank of America	
145,295	Industrial Bank of Korea	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(572) (9,204)	(10 600)	Latta Channing Ca Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	5 26,911
,	Industrial Bank of Korea	Credit Suisse	(30,662)	(18,689) 2,860	Lotte Shopping Co Ltd Medy-Tox Inc	Goldman Sachs	19,303
,	Industrial Bank of Korea	Deutsche Bank	(5,417)	418	Medy-Tox Inc	Credit Suisse	(35,285)
	Industrial Bank of Korea	JP Morgan	(62,804)	458	Medy-Tox Inc	Deutsche Bank	(26,450)
,	Industrial Bank of Korea	HSBC	(188,513)	(397,643)	Mirae Asset Daewoo Co Ltd	Citibank	(27,717)
	Kakao Corp	Citibank	27,123	(350,115)	Mirae Asset Daewoo Co Ltd	HSBC	52,395
	Kakao Corp Kakao Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	26,456 24,507	(561,732)	Mirae Asset Daewoo Co Ltd NAVER Corp	Credit Suisse HSBC	84,063 665,741
	Kangwon Land Inc	Citibank	(35,857)		NAVER Corp	Credit Suisse	12,587
	Kangwon Land Inc	Credit Suisse	11,710	2,501	NCSoft Corp	Citibank	(19,201)
	KB Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(114,024)	1,212	NCSoft Corp	JP Morgan	(34,805)
	KB Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(93,176)	1,150	NCSoft Corp	Credit Suisse	(33,075)
	KB Financial Group Inc KB Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(179,521) (110,276)	3,994 1,669	NCSoft Corp NCSoft Corp	Deutsche Bank HSBC	(75,271) (48,002)
	KCC Corp	Credit Suisse	(73,996)	641	NCSoft Corp	Bank of America	, ,
	KCC Corp	HSBC	(269,834)			Merrill Lynch	(12,080)
	KCC Corp	JP Morgan	(159,994)	(6,232)	Netmarble Corp '144A'	Credit Suisse	74,996
	Kia Motors Corp	Citibank	(98,759)		Netmarble Corp '144A'	JP Morgan	312,294
	Kia Motors Corp Kia Motors Corp	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(253,854) (65,954)		Netmarble Corp '144A' Netmarble Corp '144A'	Citibank Deutsche Bank	12,231 55,630
	Kia Motors Corp	HSBC	(453,479)		NH Investment & Securities	Deutsche Bank	33,030
	Korea Aerospace		(100,110)	(12,111)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(4,688)
(0.4.4=0)	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(35,330)	(74,766)	NH Investment & Securities		
(64,173)	Korea Aerospace Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(35,679)	(207.463)	Co Ltd NH Investment & Securities	Credit Suisse	18,816
32,170	Korea Gas Corp	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(35,691)	(207,403)	Co Ltd	HSBC	52,212
	Korea Gas Corp	Citibank	(18,671)	4,427	NongShim Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(46,739)
33,095	Korea Gas Corp	Deutsche Bank	(14,702)	(13,832)	Orion Corp/Republic of Korea	Citibank	(2,918)
	Korea Gas Corp	Goldman Sachs	4,793	(22,732)	Orion Corp/Republic of Korea	HSBC	341,290
	Korea Gas Corp	HSBC	(37,058)	(1,222)	Ottogi Corp	Credit Suisse	22,850
	Korea Gas Corp Korea Investment	JP Morgan	(8,506)	(647) (998)	Ottogi Corp Ottogi Corp	Citibank HSBC	5,828 18,662
10,000	Holdings Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	26,913	(1,150)	Paradise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,841
(14,024)	Korea Zinc Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	70,852	(52,438)	Paradise Co Ltd	Citibank	60,343
3,504	KT&G Corp	Bank of America		(65,981)	Paradise Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	73,863
1 104	KT9 C Corn	Merrill Lynch	2,385	18,307	POSCO	Deutsche Bank	(45,415)
	KT&G Corp KT&G Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	178 (2,649)	10,353 8,512	POSCO POSCO	Credit Suisse Citibank	(131,013) 31,528
	KT&G Corp	Credit Suisse	(8,624)	10,096	POSCO	JP Morgan	(127,541)
	KT&G Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,796	22,062	POSCO	HSBC	(279,187)
6,700	KT&G Corp	Goldman Sachs	9,705	(47)	POSCO Chemical Co Ltd	HSBC	(64)
	Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	77,594	(7,526)	POSCO Chemical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	17,921
					DOCCO OF THE STATE OF THE	Ottile - I	/ 4 = = 0 = 1
5,560	Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd LG Chem Ltd	HSBC Citibank	26,281 (8,528)	(15,000)	POSCO Chemical Co Ltd POSCO Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(47,727) 8,769

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	035
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
4,482	Posco International Corp	Bank of America	(44,440)	19,467	Shinhan Financial Group	Citib and	(24.020
(17 190)	Posco International Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(11,119) (4,039)	17,017	Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group	Citibank	(24,829
	Posco International Corp	HSBC	(7,361)	17,017	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(24,075
3,487	S-1 Corp	Citibank	6,633	35,676	Shinhan Financial Group		•
11,656	S-1 Corp	Credit Suisse	(13,329)	05.040	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(17,528
12,025	S-1 Corp S-Oil Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(13,650) (34,750)	65,612	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd	HSBC	(92,825
	S-Oil Corp	Credit Suisse	211,783	7,320	Shinhan Financial Group	TIODC	(92,023
	S-Oil Corp	HSBC	51,023	,,,,,	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(9,191
(2)	Samsung Biologics Co Ltd			(1,578)	<u> </u>	Credit Suisse	45,062
(10 521)	'144A' Samsung Biologics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6	(3,806)	Shinsegae Inc Shinsegae Inc	Citibank HSBC	1,514 63,709
(10,521)	'144A'	Citibank	53,886	8,920	SillaJen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,516
(13,369)	Samsung Biologics Co Ltd	Ollibarik	00,000	9,300	SK Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(51,386
( -,,	'144A'	Credit Suisse	17,565	7,268	SK Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(168,992
(6,080)		Citibank	16,498	2,584	SK Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(60,024
	Samsung C&T Corp	Credit Suisse	58,157	26,137	SK Hynix Inc	Credit Suisse	(361,688
881 8,020	Samsung Card Co Ltd Samsung Card Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	639 (4,198)	58,988 47,975	SK Hynix Inc SK Hynix Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(172,309 (663,547
22,987	Samsung Electro-Mechanics	or worgan	(4,130)	5,973	SK Hynix Inc	HSBC	(82,655
,,	Co Ltd	Citibank	(41,082)	(5,773)	SK Innovation Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	69,047
7,148	Samsung Electro-Mechanics			(20,798)		Citibank	38,511
20.000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(55,090)	(16,198)		HSBC	193,733
38,662	Samsung Electro-Mechanics Co Ltd	HSBC	(298,316)	17,636 5,083	SK Telecom Co Ltd SK Telecom Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(30,427 (71,749
131,385	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(101,876)	15,869	SK Telecom Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(224,365
82,373	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(177,131)	4,132	SK Telecom Co Ltd	HSBC	(58,421
100,301	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(216,073)	8,746	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	Bank of America	
121,501	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(13,319)			Merrill Lynch	25,375
38,493	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref)	Citibank	(4,473)	6,027 31,097	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	12,838 (70,236
125,203	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Cilibarik	(4,473)	2,778	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(6,294
,	(Pref)	JP Morgan	(18,019)	23,169	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	67,221
137,750	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd			14,954	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	HSBC	(33,882
00.040	(Pref)	Goldman Sachs	82,029	100,654	Woori Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(34,562
69,813	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref)	Credit Suisse	(106,254)	111,345 47,003	Woori Financial Group Inc Woori Financial Group Inc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(11,712 939
68,880	Samsung Engineering Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(2,240)	68,998	Woori Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(23,692
5,356	Samsung Fire & Marine		( , ,	110,877	Woori Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(37,936
	Insurance Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(159,871)	136,710	Woori Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,267
2,115	Samsung Fire & Marine Insurance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(63,075)	1,078 2,003	Yuhan Corp Yuhan Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	394 8,601
2,480	Samsung Fire & Marine	JF Worgan	(65,075)	2,003	runan Corp	Credit Suisse	
_, .00	Insurance Co Ltd	Citibank	(11,479)				(2,142,397
(722,944)	Samsung Heavy Industries				Spain		
(000 074)	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	328,937	13,092	Acciona SA	HSBC	(73,774
(626,874)	Samsung Heavy Industries Co Ltd	Citibank	(128,129)	4,153	Acciona SA	Citibank	(7,646
(208, 197)	Samsung Heavy Industries	Ollibarik	(120,123)	4,682	Acciona SA	Bank of America	
(, - ,	Co Ltd	HSBC	94,729	73,535	Acerinox SA	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(13,583 (40,371
(12,946)	Samsung Life Insurance			62,081	ACS Actividades de	TIODC	(40,371
(0.467)	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	33,901		Construccion y Servicios SA	Citibank	(94,904
(8,467)	Samsung Life Insurance Co Ltd	HSBC	22,172	26,768	ACS Actividades de		
(43,876)		Citibank	(216,449)	70.040	Construccion y Servicios SA	JP Morgan	(26,583
(2,098)		JP Morgan	43,830	76,642	ACS Actividades de Construccion y Servicios SA	Credit Suisse	(76,114
(9,347)		Credit Suisse	195,468	9,342	Aena SME SA '144A'	Credit Suisse	(1,564
(15,229)		HSBC	318,474	4,401	Aena SME SA '144A'	Citibank	(17,679
2,623 15,392	Samsung SDS Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(863) (121,414)	2,503	Aena SME SA '144A'	Bank of America	
8,901	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(70,378)		A OME OA (4444)	Merrill Lynch	(7,262
1,017	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	Citibank	311	9,141	Aena SME SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,530
5,737	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	HSBC	(45,361)	4,074 14,120	Aena SME SA '144A' Amadeus IT Group SA	HSBC Citibank	(682 (51,679
4,562	Samsung Securities Co Ltd	Citibank	3,680	19,125	Amadeus IT Group SA	Credit Suisse	6,829
18,453	Samsung Securities Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(4,571)	15,862	Amadeus IT Group SA	HSBC	5,664
14,434	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(7,091)	(636,970)	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	O 11 - :	
18,249	Shinhan Financial Group	o.i.iii Lyiloii	(1,001)	(442.574)	Argentaria SA	Goldman Sachs	149,161
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(25,745)	(413,5/1)	Banco de Sabadell SA	JP Morgan	29,489

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Spain continued				Spain continued		
(1,193,667)	Banco de Sabadell SA	HSBC	85,112	72,187	Mediaset Espana		
	Banco Santander SA	JP Morgan	34,203		Comunicacion SA	Citibank	(22,393)
(529,786)	Banco Santander SA	Citibank	55,569	437,296	Mediaset Espana		, , ,
	Banco Santander SA	Goldman Sachs	163,959		Comunicacion SA	JP Morgan	(175,664)
(300,020)	Banco Santander SA	Bank of America		348,098	Mediaset Espana		
(20.051)	Donkin CA	Merrill Lynch	50,049	06.040	Comunicacion SA	Deutsche Bank	(210,526)
(30,951)	Bankia SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,796	96,940	Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA	Credit Suisse	(38,941)
(724,535)	Bankia SA	Credit Suisse	87,315	169,076	Mediaset Espana	Credit Suisse	(30,941)
	Bankia SA	Citibank	18	100,010	Comunicacion SA	HSBC	(67,919)
(1,467,866)	Bankia SA	HSBC	176,895	(71,139)	Merlin Properties Socimi		,
329,797	Bankinter SA	HSBC	(168,546)		SA (Reit)	HSBC	22,227
(139,768)	Bolsas y Mercados				Naturgy Energy Group SA	HSBC	3,854
(0.11.000)	Espanoles SHMSF SA	Citibank	62,384	(9,180)	Naturgy Energy Group SA	JP Morgan	4,610
(241,000)		HSBC	(10,742)	(42,100)	Naturgy Energy Group SA	Goldman Sachs	43,494
( - , )	CaixaBank SA CaixaBank SA	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	3,542 13,177	(53,799) (108,779)	Naturgy Energy Group SA Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	Deutsche Bank Citibank	57,630 16,508
(105,017)		Bank of America		(327,701)	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	JP Morgan	250,846
(100,011)	Comick releasing Cr. 11 in	Merrill Lynch	(262,490)	(22,795)	0	Bank of America	,
(94,064)	Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(227,766)	, , ,	ů ů	Merrill Lynch	9,666
(197,729)	Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	Credit Suisse	(478,780)	(226,574)	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	Credit Suisse	173,436
69,519	Cia de Distribucion Integral			(413,439)	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	HSBC	316,476
	Logista Holdings SA	HSBC	(151,267)	(39,319)	Red Electrica Corp SA	Credit Suisse	26,289
	CIE Automotive SA	Credit Suisse	(1.520)	215,694	Repsol SA	HSBC	(1,033)
	Ebro Foods SA Ebro Foods SA	Credit Suisse HSBC	(1,529) (6,523)	231,456 457.755	Repsol SA Repsol SA	Citibank JP Morgan	(143,340) (7,662)
. , ,	Ebro Foods SA	Bank of America		79,547	Repsol SA	Credit Suisse	5,712
(10,100)	2510 1 0000 071	Merrill Lynch	(1,499)	526,829	Repsol SA	Bank of America	
86,768	Endesa SA	Credit Suisse	16,459	,.		Merrill Lynch	(55,847)
(2,360)	Ferrovial SA	HSBC	(55,960)	93,483	Repsol SA	Deutsche Bank	(9,910)
. , ,	Ferrovial SA	JP Morgan	(165,390)	62,240	Repsol SA	Goldman Sachs	(19,055)
, ,	Ferrovial SA	HSBC	(83,596)	(292,507)	Siemens Gamesa Renewable	ID M	507.500
	Ferrovial SA Ferrovial SA	JP Morgan	(203,260)	(120.216)	Energy SA	JP Morgan	587,509
	Ferrovial SA (Right)	Citibank Bank of America	8,977	(139,210)	Siemens Gamesa Renewable Energy SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	147,577
(17,002)	r chovial c/ ((tight)	Merrill Lynch	(432)	(79.445)	Siemens Gamesa Renewable	Wichin Lynon	147,077
(38,311)	Ferrovial SA (Right)	Citibank	(212)	(,,,,,,,	Energy SA	Credit Suisse	159,568
12,750	Gestamp Automocion		,	(76,286)	Siemens Gamesa Renewable		
	SA '144A'	Citibank	(1,707)		Energy SA	HSBC	153,223
252,258	Gestamp Automocion	Bank of America		232,455	Telefonica SA	HSBC	(5,188)
34,406	SA '144A' Iberdrola SA	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(71,778)	209,550	Telefonica SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,338
34,400	iberdiola SA	Merrill Lynch	3,993	874,523	Telefonica SA	Citibank	(66,357)
126,355	Iberdrola SA	JP Morgan	53,859	473,649	Telefonica SA	JP Morgan	(7,327)
122,848		Citibank	(548)		Telefonica SA	Credit Suisse	(6,638)
23,650	Iberdrola SA	HSBC	10,081	69,140	Telefonica SA	Goldman Sachs	(1,449)
86,537	Indra Sistemas SA	Bank of America		(37,679)	Zardoya Otis SA	Goldman Sachs	3,603
(44.000)		Merrill Lynch	(22,692)	(131,600)	Zardoya Otis SA	Citibank	35,243
	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Goldman Sachs	17,268	(9,203)	Zardoya Otis SA	Bank of America	
(100,477)	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	146,874	(226,666)	Zardoya Otis SA	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(205) 21,499
(7 146)	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Citibank	10,366	(61,848)	Zardoya Otis SA	Credit Suisse	5,866
	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	JP Morgan	128,398	(194,304)	Zardoya Otis SA	Deutsche Bank	(4,336)
	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	HSBC	89,083		Zardoya Otis SA	HSBC	2,597
(25,103)	Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi				•		(147,495)
	SA (Reit)	Citibank	(840)				(111,100)
(24,722)	Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi		(0.000)		Sweden		
(222)	SA (Reit) Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi	Credit Suisse	(6,896)	(114,072)	AAK AB	Bank of America	
(322)	SA (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(36)			Merrill Lynch	56,867
(754 029)	Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi	Dedische Dank	(50)		AAK AB	Deutsche Bank	11,487
(. 5 .,520)	SA (Reit)	HSBC	(210,346)	(197,514)		JP Morgan	(42,496)
188,375	Mapfre SA	Bank of America			AAK AB	Citibank	13,402
		Merrill Lynch	(4,414)	10,932	Alfa Laval AB	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(16,464)
163,284	Mapfre SA	Citibank	(7,835)	38,291	Alfa Laval AB	JP Morgan	(76,959)
440,211	Mapfre SA	JP Morgan	(15,719)	68,254	Alfa Laval AB	HSBC	(137,179)
221,766	Mapfre SA	Credit Suisse	(7,919)	39,490	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(51,739)
19,061 300,037	Mapfre SA Mediaset Espana	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(447)	21,090	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	Bank of America	
555,557	Comunicacion SA	Merrill Lynch	(181,460)	I		Merrill Lynch	(26,119)

		P		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, ,,,	Part of		Net unrealised appreciation/
25,000   Assa Abloy AB   B	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
19,990   Atlas Copton AB   Credit Suisse   (17,994)   15,557   Holmen AB B'   Cribbank   Credit Suisse   (33,817)   Huffudstateden AB 'A'**   Bustishe Bank of America   (32,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Bustishe Bank of America   (32,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Credit Suisse   (33,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Credit Suisse   (34,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Credit Suisse   (35,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Credit Suisse   Credit Suisse   (35,614)   Husquarma AB B'   Credit Suisse   (35								
103,556   Allas Copoo AB X   HSBC   (313,917)   HsbC (200,000)   HSBC (397,000)   Copound   HsBC (39	25,620	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(34,945)	35,129	Holmen AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(46,455
131,355 Atlas Copoo AB // 2 Autood AB   Credit Suisse   1 1 Autood AB   Credit Suisse   1 1 Autood AB   Deutsche Bank   7,343   (39,209)   Husqvama AB B   Credit Suisse   1 (7,569) Bolden AB   Credit Suisse   34,731   (117,064)   Husqvama AB B   Credit Suisse   (49,910) Bolden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   (47,102)   ClA Cruppen AB   British Sechis Meril Lynch   (3,366)   (36,728)   Husqvama AB B   Credit Suisse   (49,910) Bolden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   (47,102)   ClA Cruppen AB   British Sechis Meril Lynch   (3,366)   (36,728)   Husqvama AB B   Credit Suisse   (49,910) Bolden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   (4,910)   (30,972)   (36	19,950	Atlas Copco AB	Goldman Sachs	(17,994)	16,557	Holmen AB 'B'	Citibank	(11,121
2 Axfood AB* 1 Axfood AB* 1 Axfood AB* 1 Axfood AB* 3 Cedit Suisse 1 Axfood AB* 3 Cedit Suisse 1 (110,462) Husqvama AB B* 3 Cibbank 1 (111,42) Boliden AB 3 Cedit Suisse 1 (110,422) Boliden AB 4 Bank of America 4 (111,42) Boliden AB 5 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 6 Cedit Suisse 6 (4,961) 6 (10,890) Boliden AB 7 (2,990) Boliden AB	103,856	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	Credit Suisse	(313,917)	1	Hufvudstaden AB 'A'**	Deutsche Bank	-
1   Axfood AB**   Deutsche Bank     (110,462)   Husquarma AB B*   JiP Morgan (24,710)   Boliden AB   Bank of America   (33,2694)   Husquarma AB B*   Cibbank (34,991)   Boliden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   34,731   (117,006)   Husquarma AB B*   Credit Suisse   (17,506)   Boliden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   34,731   (117,006)   Husquarma AB B*   Credit Suisse   (18,991)   Boliden AB   HSBC   Credit Suisse   (49,691)   (49,	131,355	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	HSBC	(397,037)	(299,443)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Bank of America	
Goldman Sachs   73,344   193,209   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1   1	2	Axfood AB	Credit Suisse	1			Merrill Lynch	209,934
Goldman Sachs   73,343   (93,209)   Husquarma AB B'   Coldman Sachs   Goldman Sachs   Goldma	1	Axfood AB**	Deutsche Bank	_	(110,462)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	JP Morgan	97,847
Merrill Lynch	(34,710)	Boliden AB	Goldman Sachs	73,343	(93,209)			59,086
Merrill Lynch		Boliden AB	Bank of America			•	Goldman Sachs	182,456
111,142  Boliden AB	( , ,		Merrill Lynch	15.313		•	HSBC	315,988
(49.910) Boliden AB HSBC	(11,142)	Boliden AB					Credit Suisse	86,965
17.560  Boliden AB	(49.910)	Boliden AB				•	JP Morgan	(76,624
Merril Lynch   (3,366)   (3,025)   Industrivarden AB   X   JP Morgan   Mo	, , ,			,		• •	•	•
111,142  Boliden AB	(-,)							(14,823
(10,809) Boliden AB HSBC (48,849) (2,884) Industrivarden AB °C Credit Suisse 52,498 Castellum AB Cidhann Sachs (15,455) (68,244) Industrivarden AB CC (68,244) Industrivarden AB CD (76,211) Investment AB Latour 'B' Goldman Sachs (76,211) Investor AB 'B' Bank of America Marill Lynch (78,211) Investor AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (78,111) Investor AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (78,111) Investor AB 'B' Bank of America Marill Lynch (78,421) Investor AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (78,421) Investor AB 'B' Go	(11 142)	Boliden AB			1 '		•	178,121
33,710  Boliden AB				* ' '				5,272
S2498   Castellum AB	, , ,							
39,205   Castellum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Me					(00,211)	maddinal donne		88,097
Merrill Lynch   8.0.24   (76.21)   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Goldman Sachs   45.471   Castellum AB   JP Morgan   85.234   (60.809)   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Credit Suisse   37.523   8.901   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Credit Suisse   37.523   8.901   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Credit Suisse   26.820   Electrolux AB B'   JP Morgan   (57.313)   55.569   Investor AB 'B'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   47.821   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Credit Suisse   (19.73)   38.321   Investment AB Latour 'B'   Credit Suisse   (18.50)   (18.74)   Credit Suisse   (18.50)   (18.74)   (18.50)   (18.74)   (18.50)   (18.74)   (18.50)   (18.74)   (18.50)   (18.74)					(3)	Intrum AB	,	8
123,049   Castellum AB	00,200	Gastellam/tb						
54,171   Castellum AB	123 049	Castellum AB	•					30,840
156,113   Castellum AB   Deutsche Bank   31,950   36,975   Investor AB 'B'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Cribank   43,911   Sp. 264   Electrolux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (57,313)   Sp. 55,599   Investor AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (17,313)   Sp. 264   Electrolux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (21,973)   Sp. 38,383   Investor AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (18,6186)   Electrolux AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (82,317)   Sp. 74,761   Investor AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (145,260)   Elektra AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (145,260)   Elektra AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   (187,610)   47,300   Investor AB 'B'   HSBC   Goldman Sachs   (187,610)   47,300   Investor AB 'B'   HSBC   Goldman Sachs   (187,610)   47,300   Investor AB 'B'   HSBC   Goldman Sachs	,		•					,
26,820         Electrolux AB 'B'         Citibank         (43,911)         Mernill Lynch         Mernill Lynch         Citibank         (21,973)         55,569         Investor AB 'B'         Citibank         Citibank         19.00         Electrolux AB 'B'         Up Morgan         (23,388)         15,475         Investor AB 'B'         Citibank         JP Morgan         (23,388)         15,475         Investor AB 'B'         Up Morgan         (24,381)         15,574         Investor AB 'B'         Up Morgan         (24,388)         15,475         Investor AB 'B'         Up Morgan         (24,380)         15,477         Investor AB 'B'         Up Morgan         (24,526)         Elekta AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,610)         47,300         (16,748)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         HSBC         Credit Suisse         (16,748)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         HSBC         Credit Suisse         (22,2617)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         HSBC         Credit Suisse         43,218         (22,2617)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         41,222         (22,2617)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         Credit Suisse         41,222         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         Mernil Lynch         Mernil Lynch         Mernil Lynch         Mernil Lynch         Mernil Lyn								. ,
24,163   Electrolux AB 'B'	,				30,973	IIIVESIOI AD D		(85,373
9.284 Electrolux AB 'B' HSBC (23.386) 15.475 [Investor AB 'B' Credit Suisse (61.686) Elekta AB 'B' JP Morgan (82.317) (145.280) Elekta AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (187.610) 47.300 [Investor AB 'B' Credit Suisse (149.628) Elekta AB 'B' Credit Suisse (155.430) Elekta A	,			` ' '	EE E60	Investor AB 'B'	•	(138,220
11.960   Electrolux AB B'   JP Morgan (82.317)   57.747   Investor AB 'B'   Credit Suisse (161.686)   Elekta AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs (187.610)   47.300   Investor AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs (70.714)   Elekta AB 'B'   Credit Suisse (102.098)   (1.67.48)   Kinnewik AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs (70.714)   Electro AB 'A'   HSBC	,							(252,430
(61,686) Elekta AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (187,610) 473,001 Investor AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (187,610) 474,621 (222,617) Kinnevik AB 'B' Credit Suisse (149,628) Epiroc AB 'A' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (41,111) Epiroc AB 'A' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (153,430) Epiroc AB 'B' Bank of America (153,430) Epiroc AB 'B' Bank of America (153,430) Epiroc AB 'B' Bank of America (153,430) Epiroc AB 'B' Deutsche Bank (22,05) Epiroc AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (25,590) Epiroc AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (25,590) Epiroc AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (25,591) Epiroc AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (25,591) Epiroc AB 'B' Goldman Sachs (25,591) Essity AB					,			
(145,260)         Elekta AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (187,610)         47,300         Investor AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs           (149,628)         Epiroc AB 'A'         HSBC         143,218         (222,617)         Kinnevik AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           (74,141)         Epiroc AB 'A'         Bank of America         Mermil Lynch         47,621         27,428         E Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Glübank           (65,478)         Epiroc AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         2,205         35,450         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Bank of America           (41,111)         Epiroc AB 'B'         HSBC         116,423         9,143         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         JP Morgan           (153,430)         Epiroc AB 'B'         JP Morgan         20,177         14,682         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (35,671)         Epiroc AB 'B'         Glübank         25,144         19,218         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (35,671)         Epiroc AB 'B'         Glübank         25,144         19,218         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (37,688)         Essity AB 'B'         Glödman Sachs         59,296         20,544         Loomis AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank      <				* ' '	1 '			(53,272
(67,051)         Elekta AB B'         Credit Suisse         (102,098)         (16,748)         Kinnevik AB B'         Credit Suisse           (74,141)         Epiroc AB 'A'         HSBC         143,218         (22,2617)         Kinnevik AB B'         Citibank           (56,478)         Epiroc AB 'A'         Credit Suisse         54,059         25,503         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Citibank           (153,330)         Epiroc AB B'         Deutsche Bank         2,205         35,450         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Merrill Lynch           (28,590)         Epiroc AB B'         JP Morgan         20,177         14,582         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (32,774)         Epiroc AB B'         Citibank         25,144         19,218         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (35,671)         Epiroc AB B'         Citibank         25,144         19,218         LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank           (37,688)         Essity AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (4,542)         15,177         Loomis AB 'B'         Bank of America           (6,212)         Essity AB 'B'         Geoldman Sachs         59,296         20,540         Loomis AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           (10,61,38)	,		•		1 '			(198,790
(149,622) Epiroc AB A' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (56,478) Epiroc AB B' Credit Suisse (54,059) Epiroc AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,678) Epiroc AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,6774) Epiroc AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,6478) Essity AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,6478) Essity AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,627) Essity AB B' Coredit Suisse (56,627) Essity AB Balder B' Coredit Suisse (56,624) Essity AB Balder B' Coredit Suisse (56,624) Essity AB Balder B' Coredit Suisse (56,624) Essity AB Balder B' Coredit Suisse (56,627) Essity AB Estity AB Estiry AB Estir								(103,794
Tell	,							48,865
Merrill Lynch		•						649,523
(56,478)         Epiroc AB 'A'         Credit Suisse         54,059         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         JP Morgan         Credit Suisse         JP Morgan         Credit Suisse         JP Morgan         JP J	(74,141)	Epiroc AB 'A						(19,271
(4,111)   Epiroc AB 'B'   Deutsche Bank   2,205   35,450   LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'   JP Morgan   (20,590)   Epiroc AB 'B'   JP Morgan   20,177   14,582   LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'   Deutsche Bank   36,5671   Epiroc AB 'B'   Deutsche Bank   25,144   19,218   LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'   Deutsche Bank   36,5671   Epiroc AB 'B'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   19,131   Loomis AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   (4,542)   15,177   Loomis AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   (4,542)   Loomis AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   Loomis AB 'B'   Credit Suiss	(50.470)	E : AB (A)	•	,	27,428	L E Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'		
(163,430) Epiroc AB 'B' JP Morgan 20,177		•			05.450	1.E	•	(22,453
26,590   Epiroc AB 'B'   JP Morgan   20,177   14,582   LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'   Deutsche Bank   32,744   Epiroc AB 'B'   Epiroc AB 'B'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   19,131   Merrill Lynch   11,526   23,835   Lomdin Petroleum AB   Citibank   15,06   Lomis AB 'B'   JP Morgan   11,506   Lomis AB 'B'   JP Morgan   11,634   Lomis Petroleum AB   Lomis AB 'B'   JP Morgan   11,634   Lomis Petroleum AB   Lomis AB 'B'   Lomis Petroleum AB   Lomis Petroleum					1 '			(26,044
(32,774)   Epiroc AB 'B'   Citibank   25,144   19,218   LE Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'   HSBC		•		,				(6,717
Sank of America   Sesity AB 'B'   Bank of America   Sesity AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   (4,542)   Sesity AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   Citibank				,	1 '			(11,937
(21,638) Essity AB 'B' Credit Suisse (4,542) (96,040) Essity AB 'B' Goldman Sachs 59,296 20,540 Loomis AB 'B' Credit Suisse (4,542) (37,868) Essity AB 'B' Bank of America Merrill Lynch 11,526 23,835 Lundin Petroleum AB Citibank 19,579 47,976 Lundin Petroleum AB Bank of America Merrill Lynch (13,04) (6,212) Essity AB 'B' JP Morgan (1,304) (17,427 Eastighets AB Balder 'B' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (10,974) (25,910) Essity AB 'B' JP Morgan (1,304) (17,427 Eastighets AB Balder 'B' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (10,974) (17,427 Eastighets AB Balder 'B' Credit Suisse (90,554) (26,148) Eastighets AB Balder 'B' Deutsche Bank (23,049) (27,474 Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B' Credit Suisse (51,627) (28,448 Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B' Credit Suisse (51,627) (29,448 Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (10,10) (20,600) (20,								(14,119
Credit Suisse   (4,542)   15,177   Loomis AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   (4,542)   20,540   Loomis AB 'B'   Citibank   Goldman Sachs   Sp.296   20,540   Loomis AB 'B'   Citibank   Credit Suisse   Cre	(35,671)	Epiroc AB 'B'			1,644	Loomis AB 'B'		
Ge,040  Essify AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   S9,296   20,540   Loomis AB 'B'   JP Morgan   Citibank   Merrill Lynch   11,526   23,835   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   11,526   23,835   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Citibank   19,579   47,976   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Credit Suisse   S9,541   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Credit Suisse   S9,541   Citibank   Credit Suisse   S9,541   Citibank   Credit Suisse   S9,541   Citibank   Credit Suisse   Goldman Sachs   Goldm	(04.000)	E '' AD (D)	•		4-4		•	(1,035
37,868  Essify AB 'B'   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   11,526   23,835   Lundin Petroleum AB   Citibank   19,579   47,976   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   11,326   Lundin Petroleum AB   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   15,867   15,257   Lundin Petroleum AB   Credit Suisse   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lync					- ,			(61,166
(25,910) Essity AB 'B' Citibank (27,976) Lundin Petroleum AB Bank of America (6,212) Essity AB 'B' JP Morgan (1,304) (106,138) Essity AB 'B' HSBC (15,867) 15,257 Lundin Petroleum AB HSBC Credit Suisse (10,974) 76,060 Lundin Petroleum AB HSBC Goldman Sachs (23,049) MTG AB 'B' Credit Suisse (90,554) (5) Modern Times Group MTG AB 'B' Citibank (23,049) MTG AB 'B' Credit Suisse (51,627) (95,012) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (217,199) (345,409) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (217,199) (345,409) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (217,199) (345,409) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (217,199) (345,409) NCC AB 'B' Credit Suisse (218,194) NC	, , ,				1 '			(20,264
(25,910)         Essity AB 'B'         Citibank         19,579         47,976         Lundin Petroleum AB         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           (6,212)         Essity AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (1,304)         15,257         Lundin Petroleum AB         Credit Suisse           17,427         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (10,974)         76,060         Lundin Petroleum AB         HSBC           86,281         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Credit Suisse         (90,554)         (5)         Modern Times Group MTG AB 'B'         Citibank           20,335         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           4,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           4,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (5),627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           29,448         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (263,564)	(37,868)	Essity AB 'B'						(6,069
(6,212)         Essity AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (1,304)         Merrill Lynch         Credit Suisse           (106,138)         Essity AB 'B'         HSBC         (15,867)         15,257         Lundin Petroleum AB         Credit Suisse           17,427         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Credit Suisse         (90,554)         (5)         Modern Times Group         Goldman Sachs           86,281         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Credit Suisse         (90,554)         (5)         Modern Times Group         Citibank         Csoldman Sachs           54,262         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Citibank           14,806         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         MCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           24,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (51,627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (263,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan					1 '			(97,060
Credit Suisse				,	47,976	Lundin Petroleum AB		
17,427	. , ,	,	•	* ' '			,	(181,267
Merrill Lynch								(34,587
86,281         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Credit Suisse         (90,554)         (5)         Modern Times Group         Citibank         Citibank           20,335         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Citibank         (23,049)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Citibank           54,262         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Bank of America           14,806         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         JP Morgan         (15,539)         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch           24,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (51,627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           29,448         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (23,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         DP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (23,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)	17,427	Fastighets AB Balder 'B'						(39,314
20,335			•		1 '		Goldman Sachs	(257,704
54,262         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (34,169)         (110,507)         NCC AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           14,806         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         JP Morgan         (15,539)         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch           24,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (51,627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         JP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (263,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment         HSBC           (73,768)         Hexagon AB 'B'         JP Morgan         337,702         (21,900)         Nordic Entertainment         Credit Suisse           (56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (33,934)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (173,423)         Peab AB         Bank of America           (33,934)					(5)		0:::1	
14,806         Fastighets AB Balder 'B'         JP Morgan         (15,539)         (15,539)         Merrill Lynch           24,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Citid Suisse         (51,627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           29,448         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         JP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (263,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment         HSBC           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (20,257)         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           17,3768         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment         Credit Suisse           (56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           (53,062)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch           (33,934)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch		•		* ' '				2
24,744         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         (51,627)         (95,012)         NCC AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           29,448         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Citibank         (35,666)         (73,689)         NCC AB 'B'         Citibank           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         JP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America         (224,695)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         Credit Suisse           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         HSBC         (118,018)         (655,575)         Nordea Bank Abp         HSBC           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment           12,139         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (20,257)         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           (73,768)         Hexagon AB 'B'         JP Morgan         337,702         (21,900)         Nordic Entertainment         Group 'B'         Citibank           (3,359)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (53,062)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merri		•		* ' '	(110,507)	NCC AB 'B'		
29,448         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Citibank         (35,666)         (73,689)         NCC AB 'B'         Citibank           104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         JP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (263,564)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         HSBC         (118,018)         (655,575)         Nordea Bank Abp         HSBC           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment           12,139         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (20,257)         (21,900)         Nordic Entertainment           (73,768)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           (56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (3,359)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         175,423         (137,434)         Peab AB         Credit Suisse           (33,934) <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>45,812</td></t<>								45,812
104,100         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         JP Morgan         (217,199)         (345,409)         NCC AB 'B'         JP Morgan           30,322         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (50,600)         (224,695)         Nibe Industrier AB 'B'         JP Morgan           56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         HSBC         (118,018)         (655,575)         Nordic Entertainment         HSBC           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment         Credit Suisse           12,139         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (20,257)         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           (73,768)         Hexagon AB 'B'         JP Morgan         337,702         (21,900)         Nordic Entertainment         Credit Suisse           (56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (3,359)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch           (53,062)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         175,423         (137,434)         Peab AB         Credit Suisse           (33,934)         Hexagon AB								11,467
30,322 Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B' Bank of America Merrill Lynch (50,600) (224,695) Nibe Industrier AB 'B' JP Morgan (37,918) (37,918) Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B' Deutsche Bank (20,257) (21,900) Nordic Entertainment Group 'B' Credit Suisse (53,062) Hexagon AB 'B' Bank of America (53,0394) Hexagon AB 'B' Bank of America (33,934) Hexagon AB 'B' Citibank (33,934) Hexagon AB 'B' Citibank (20,224) Hexagon AB 'B' HSBC (33,934) Hexagon AB 'B' Citibank (20,257) (21,904) Nordic Entertainment (21,304) Peab AB (20,257) (21,304) Peab AB (21,304) Peab AB (20,257) (21,304) Peab AB (20,254) Peab AB (20,254) Peab AB (20,254) Peab AB (20,254) Peab AB (20,255) Peab AB (20,254)		Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Citibank	(35,666)	(73,689)			19,335
Merrill Lynch   (50,600)   (263,564)   Nibe Industrier AB 'B'   JP Morgan   HSBC   (118,018)   (655,575)   Nordea Bank Abp   HSBC   HSBC   (37,918)   (3,926)   Nordic Entertainment   Group 'B'   Credit Suisse   (73,768)   Hexagon AB 'B'   Goldman Sachs   155,181   Group 'B'   Citibank   Group 'B'   Credit Suisse	104,100	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(217,199)		NCC AB 'B'		41,689
56,564         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         HSBC         (118,018)         (655,575)         Nordea Bank Abp         HSBC           36,160         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         (37,918)         (3,926)         Nordic Entertainment         Credit Suisse           12,139         Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'         Deutsche Bank         (20,257)         Group 'B'         Credit Suisse           (73,768)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (53,062)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch         Merrill Lynch           (33,934)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Citibank         125,719         (206,555)         Peab AB         HSBC           (40,224)         Hexagon AB 'B'         HSBC         186,595         (41,469)         Peab AB         JP Morgan           111,613         Hexpol AB         Credit Suisse         (51,542)         (88,996)         Saab AB 'B'         Credit Suisse	30,322	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Bank of America		(224,695)	Nibe Industrier AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	176,86
36,160       Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'       Goldman Sachs       (37,918)       (3,926)       Nordic Entertainment       Credit Suisse         12,139       Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'       Deutsche Bank       (20,257)       Group 'B'       Credit Suisse         (73,768)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Goldman Sachs       155,181       Group 'B'       Citibank         (56,510)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Credit Suisse       15,582       (103,306)       Peab AB       Bank of America         (53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America       Merrill Lynch       175,423       (137,434)       Peab AB       Credit Suisse         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse			Merrill Lynch	(50,600)	(263,564)	Nibe Industrier AB 'B'	JP Morgan	207,462
12,139       Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'       Deutsche Bank       (20,257)       Group 'B'       Credit Suisse         (73,768)       Hexagon AB 'B'       JP Morgan       337,702       (21,900)       Nordic Entertainment       Citibank         (56,510)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Goldman Sachs       155,181       Group 'B'       Citibank         (3,359)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America       Merrill Lynch       Merrill Lynch         (53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Merrill Lynch       175,423       (137,434)       Peab AB       Credit Suisse         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse	56,564	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	HSBC	(118,018)	(655,575)	Nordea Bank Abp	HSBC	406,632
(73,768)       Hexagon AB 'B'       JP Morgan       337,702       (21,900)       Nordic Entertainment         (56,510)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Goldman Sachs       155,181       Group 'B'       Citibank         (3,359)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America       Merrill Lynch       Merrill Lynch         (53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America       Merrill Lynch         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse					(3,926)			
(56,510)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Goldman Sachs         155,181         Group 'B'         Citibank           (3,359)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Credit Suisse         15,582         (103,306)         Peab AB         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           (53,062)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         175,423         (137,434)         Peab AB         Credit Suisse           (33,934)         Hexagon AB 'B'         Citibank         125,719         (206,555)         Peab AB         HSBC           (40,224)         Hexagon AB 'B'         HSBC         186,595         (41,469)         Peab AB         JP Morgan           111,613         Hexpol AB         Credit Suisse         (51,542)         (88,996)         Saab AB 'B'         Credit Suisse			Deutsche Bank				Credit Suisse	4,94
(3,359)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Credit Suisse       15,582       (103,306)       Peab AB       Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America Merrill Lynch       (137,434)       Peab AB       Credit Suisse         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse	(73,768)	Hexagon AB 'B'	JP Morgan	337,702	(21,900)	Nordic Entertainment		
(3,359)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Credit Suisse       15,582       (103,306)       Peab AB       Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America Merrill Lynch       (137,434)       Peab AB       Credit Suisse         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse	(56,510)	Hexagon AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	155,181	·	Group 'B'	Citibank	50,566
(53,062)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Bank of America Merrill Lynch       Credit Suisse         (33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse			Credit Suisse		(103,306)	Peab AB	Bank of America	
Merrill Lynch   175,423   (137,434)   Peab AB   Credit Suisse   (33,934)   Hexagon AB 'B'   Citibank   125,719   (206,555)   Peab AB   HSBC   (40,224)   Hexagon AB 'B'   HSBC   186,595   (41,469)   Peab AB   JP Morgan   111,613   Hexpol AB   Credit Suisse   (51,542)   (88,996)   Saab AB 'B'   Credit Suisse   (51,542)   Credit Suisse   (51,54		S .	Bank of America		' ' '			35,779
(33,934)       Hexagon AB 'B'       Citibank       125,719       (206,555)       Peab AB       HSBC         (40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse	. , /	· ·			(137.434)	Peab AB		131,258
(40,224)       Hexagon AB 'B'       HSBC       186,595       (41,469)       Peab AB       JP Morgan         111,613       Hexpol AB       Credit Suisse       (51,542)       (88,996)       Saab AB 'B'       Credit Suisse	(33,934)	Hexagon AB 'B'						197,273
111,613 Hexpol AB Credit Suisse (51,542) (88,996) Saab AB 'B' Credit Suisse								39,606
								216,644
542,225 Hexpol AB HSBC (250,394)   (215,376) Saab AB 'B' Bank of America	542,225	Hexpol AB	HSBC	(250,394)			Bank of America	
170,456 Hexpol AB JP Morgan (78,715) Merrill Lynch		•			(=10,010)			343,584

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	Sweden continued				Sweden continued		
(116 500)	Saab AB 'B'	Citibank	178,513	(21,800)	Trelleborg AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	8,778
	Saab AB 'B'	JP Morgan	176,752	(27,594)	Trelleborg AB 'B'	HSBC	54,446
	Saab AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	158,211	18,155	Volvo AB 'B'	Bank of America	34,440
	Saab AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	45,993	10,133	VOIVO AB B	Merrill Lynch	(18,864)
	Saab AB 'B'	HSBC	41,674	203,425	Volvo AB 'B'	Citibank	(145,179)
15,527	Sandvik AB	Bank of America	,	113,162	Volvo AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(138,362)
10,021	Salidvik AB	Merrill Lynch	(24,851)	228.839	Volvo AB 'B'	HSBC	(279,800)
265,280	Sandvik AB	Citibank	(402,313)	9,931	Volvo AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(12,143)
41.962	Sandvik AB	JP Morgan	(90,502)	21,506	Wallenstam AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	4,853
323,029	Sandvik AB	Credit Suisse	(696,698)	63,161	Wallenstam AB 'B'	Citibank	(11,601
331,956	Sandvik AB	HSBC	(715,952)	1,370	Wallenstam AB 'B'	JP Morgan	309
21,240	Securitas AB 'B'	Citibank	(9,028)	.,0.0		o. morgan	
120,726	Securitas AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(62,719)				(4,347,227
44,103	Securitas AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(29,624)		0 " 1 1		
129,467	Securitas AB 'B'	HSBC	(67,260)	(70.440)	Switzerland	11000	22.252
97,170	Securitas AB 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(37,648)		ABB Ltd	HSBC	83,356
20,810	Securitas AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(10,564)	(119,720)		Goldman Sachs	74,092
,	Skandinaviska Enskilda		(:-,:)	5,652	Adecco Group AG	Credit Suisse	(18,332
(,)	Banken AB 'A'	JP Morgan	161,087	56,772	Adecco Group AG	HSBC	(184,138)
(149.685)	Skandinaviska Enskilda	Bank of America		(6,010)	Alcon Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,666
( -,,	Banken AB 'A'	Merrill Lynch	80,748	(4,070)	Alcon Inc	Bank of America	40.700
48,682		Bank of America	,	(0.050)	Alexander	Merrill Lynch	12,796
•		Merrill Lynch	(39,341)	(2,852)	Alcon Inc	Citibank	2,781
191,142	Skanska AB 'B'	Citibank	(125,380)	5,180	Allreal Holding AG	Credit Suisse	7,215
77,309	Skanska AB 'B'	HSBC	(57,608)	1,400	Allreal Holding AG	Citibank	(836)
24,775	Skanska AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(18,461)	158	Allreal Holding AG	Bank of America	457
46,394	SKF AB 'B'	Citibank	(46,987)	070	Aller al III al III a A O	Merrill Lynch	157
27,301	SKF AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(52,578)	379	Allreal Holding AG	JP Morgan	528
129,537	SKF AB 'B'	Bank of America		7,385	Allreal Holding AG	HSBC	10,287
-,		Merrill Lynch	(159,064)	6,100	Baloise Holding AG	Bank of America	0.000
82,885	SKF AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(159,626)	40.000	Dalaisa Haldisa AC	Merrill Lynch	6,069
71,947	SKF AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(88,347)	12,339	Baloise Holding AG	Citibank	3,683
203,747	SKF AB 'B'	HSBC	(392,391)	10,604	Baloise Holding AG	JP Morgan	3,165
490,515	SSAB AB 'B'	Bank of America		10,679	Baloise Holding AG	Credit Suisse	3,187
,		Merrill Lynch	(117,376)	18,190	Baloise Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(1,638
78,333	SSAB AB 'B'	Citibank	(16,854)	573	Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	JP Morgan	(7,411)
81,030	SSAB AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(26,788)	2,227	Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	Bank of America	15 510
152,757	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	Credit Suisse	(127,318)	380	Pangua Cantonala Vaudaisa	Merrill Lynch Citibank	15,510
49,846	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	Citibank	(26,576)	282	Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	Credit Suisse	(3,781)
353,871	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	JP Morgan	(282,563)	585	Banque Cantonale Vaudoise Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	Deutsche Bank	(3,647) 4,074
111,773	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	HSBC	(92,439)	289	Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	HSBC	(3,738)
258,720	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(102,466)	(168)	Barry Callebaut AG	JP Morgan	(18,386)
31,590	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 'A'	Credit Suisse	(24,623)	(1,701)	Barry Callebaut AG	HSBC	(186,161)
106,490	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(60,318)		Barry Callebaut AG	Credit Suisse	(15,431)
(53,380)	Sweco AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(73,951)	, ,	Barry Callebaut AG	Bank of America	(13,431)
(46,312)	Sweco AB 'B'	Citibank	55,410	(193)	Barry Callebaut AG	Merrill Lynch	(23,042)
	Sweco AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	22,333	(183)	BKW AG	Bank of America	(20,042)
(89,673)	Sweco AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(124,230)	(103)	BITW AG	Merrill Lynch	(273)
113,124	Swedbank AB 'A'	JP Morgan	(125,850)	(205)	BKW AG	Credit Suisse	(286)
35,757	Swedbank AB 'A'	Citibank	(11,821)	. ,	BKW AG	Citibank	272
144,790	Swedish Match AB	JP Morgan	(542,498)	. ,	BKW AG	HSBC	(758)
49,139	Swedish Match AB	Bank of America		(1,046)	BKW AG	JP Morgan	(1,457)
		Merrill Lynch	(168,642)	952	Bucher Industries AG	HSBC	(21,217)
67,130	Swedish Match AB	Citibank	(194,454)	4,455	Bucher Industries AG	Bank of America	(21,217)
7,151	Swedish Match AB	Credit Suisse	(26,793)	7,433	Daorior industries AG	Merrill Lynch	(34,573)
31,544	Swedish Match AB	HSBC	(118,189)	4,170	Bucher Industries AG	Citibank	(42,318)
	Tele2 AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(78,471)	714	Bucher Industries AG  Bucher Industries AG	JP Morgan	(15,912)
, ,	Tele2 AB 'B'	HSBC	(114,211)	1,589	Bucher Industries AG  Bucher Industries AG	Credit Suisse	(35,413)
(103,060)	Telefonaktiebolaget LM	Bank of America		1,555	Cembra Money Bank AG	JP Morgan	(55,415)
(21,419)	Ericsson 'B' Telefonaktiebolaget LM	Merrill Lynch	(34,396)		Chocoladefabriken Lindt & Spruengli AG	Credit Suisse	17,541
(51,597)	Ericsson 'B' Telefonaktiebolaget LM	Credit Suisse	(4,631)	(397)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Bank of America	
, , ,	Ericsson 'B'	HSBC	(11,155)	(28)	Spruengli AG Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	78,997
300,311	Telia Co AB	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(21,432)	, ,	Spruengli AG Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Merrill Lynch	44,573
356,672	Telia Co AB	Citibank	(34,813)	(32)	Spruengli AG	Credit Suisse	98,299
722,621	Telia Co AB	JP Morgan	(65,981)	(35)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Orcuit Ouisse	30,239
516,831	Telia Co AB	Credit Suisse	(47,191)	(55)	Spruengli AG	Deutsche Bank	55,716
313,103	Telia Co AB	HSBC	(28,589)		2p. 229n / 10	_ Calouio Daiik	50,7 10

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Switzerland continued				Switzerland continued		
(642)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt & Spruengli AG	Goldman Sachs	108,783	3,730	Kuehne + Nagel International AG	Deutsche Bank	(2,227)
(32)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt & Spruengli AG	HSBC	60,491	2,471	Kuehne + Nagel International AG	Credit Suisse	(25,076)
(110)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &		,	27,812	Kuehne + Nagel		
(160)	Spruengli AG Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Citibank	18,058	(9,816)	International AG LafargeHolcim Ltd	HSBC Bank of America	(282,243)
(38)	Spruengli AG Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	HSBC	14,160	(5.101)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	52,835 17,306
, ,	Spruengli AG Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	JP Morgan	8,129	(8,589)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	29,140 571,993
(13)	Spruengli AG	JP Morgan	24,575	(61,196)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	HSBC	207,619
(17,185)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Bank of America		25,589	Logitech International SA	Citibank	(61,357)
		Merrill Lynch	(51,977)	6,902	Logitech International SA	JP Morgan	(25,889)
(33,948)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	JP Morgan	(12,159)	15,887	Logitech International SA	Credit Suisse	(59,590)
(29,765)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Citibank	49,159	111,295	Logitech International SA	HSBC	(417,453)
(99,286)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Credit Suisse	(35,562)	(2,372)	Lonza Group AG	HSBC	22,420
(132,303)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	HSBC	(47,387)	(27,352)	Lonza Group AG	JP Morgan	258,526
(65,018)	Clariant AG	Bank of America		(14,367)	Lonza Group AG	Credit Suisse	135,794
		Merrill Lynch	49,810	(22,279)	Lonza Group AG	Citibank	257,125
(109,788)	Clariant AG	Citibank	97,762	(26,412)	Lonza Group AG	Bank of America	
(66,958)	Clariant AG	Credit Suisse	114,916			Merrill Lynch	162,923
(3,509)	Clariant AG	HSBC	6,022	126,908	Nestle SA	Credit Suisse	178,819
(134,683)	Credit Suisse Group AG	JP Morgan	190,949	2,550	Nestle SA	Goldman Sachs	1,031
(81,159)	Credit Suisse Group AG	Bank of America		22,925	Nestle SA	HSBC	29,879
		Merrill Lynch	51,274	84,689	Nestle SA	Citibank	2,528
	Credit Suisse Group AG	Goldman Sachs	117,016	7,125	Novartis AG	Credit Suisse	17,651
(235,282)	Credit Suisse Group AG	Citibank	121,726	45,481	Novartis AG	HSBC	112,673
	Credit Suisse Group AG	HSBC	194,576	37	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Citibank	(15)
	Dufry AG	Goldman Sachs	139,931	899	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Credit Suisse	(1,216)
	Dufry AG	JP Morgan	372,087	(76,470)	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Goldman Sachs	4,330
	Dufry AG	Citibank	245,005	5,788	Panalpina Welttransport		
	Dufry AG	Credit Suisse	237,915		Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(35,704)
(2,405)	Dufry AG	Bank of America		1,331	Panalpina Welttransport		
/a aa //		Merrill Lynch	12,873		Holding AG	Citibank	(1,854)
	Dufry AG	HSBC	141,044	21,764	Panalpina Welttransport		
(3,518)	EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Bank of America		40.707	Holding AG	HSBC	(134,252)
(4.45)	5140 OL	Merrill Lynch	(14,001)	18,797	Pargesa Holding SA	Citibank	(43,014)
, ,	EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Citibank	1,731	19,454	Pargesa Holding SA	Credit Suisse	(77,421)
(2,892)		JP Morgan	14,387	67,883	Pargesa Holding SA	HSBC	(270,154)
(1,279)	EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Credit Suisse	6,363	4,109	Pargesa Holding SA	Bank of America	
(4,666)	Flughafen Zurich AG	Bank of America		(4.040)	Darta ara Casara Haldina AC	Merrill Lynch	(2,453)
(2 522)	Flughefon Zurich AC	Merrill Lynch	(13,463)	(1,610)	Partners Group Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	4,910 86,103
,	Flughafen Zurich AG	JP Morgan	(7,010)	37,627 9,929	PSP Swiss Property AG	Citibank	,
, ,	Geberit AG	Goldman Sachs Citibank	3,239	1	PSP Swiss Property AG	JP Morgan Bank of America	62,235
(1,753) (1,077)	Geberit AG Geberit AG	JP Morgan	29,999 20,145	18,475	PSP Swiss Property AG	Merrill Lynch	68,011
842	Georg Fischer AG	Citibank	(24,713)	12,640	PSP Swiss Property AG	Goldman Sachs	23,461
1,842	Georg Fischer AG Georg Fischer AG	JP Morgan	(239,161)	14,004	PSP Swiss Property AG	Deutsche Bank	51,552
1,165	Georg Fischer AG	Credit Suisse	(151,261)	5,287	PSP Swiss Property AG	Credit Suisse	33,139
833	Georg Fischer AG	Bank of America		39,241	PSP Swiss Property AG	HSBC	245,964
000	Georg i isoner AG	Merrill Lynch	(32,322)	25,989	Roche Holding AG	Bank of America	
(1,631)	Givaudan SA	Bank of America		25,505	Notice Holding AG	Merrill Lynch	126,700
(1,001)	Sivadaii 6/1	Merrill Lynch	(113,591)	14,992	Roche Holding AG	Citibank	(61,901)
(182)	Givaudan SA	Deutsche Bank	(12,675)	10,258	Roche Holding AG	JP Morgan	(32,659)
(2,798)	Givaudan SA	HSBC	(13,919)	27,488	Roche Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(87,515)
(239)	Givaudan SA	Credit Suisse	(1,189)	13,859	Roche Holding AG	HSBC	(44,124)
6,705	Helvetia Holding AG	Citibank	28,685	4,322	Roche Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(19,603)
5,720	Helvetia Holding AG	JP Morgan	11,382	3,010	Schindler Holding AG	HSBC	(5,412)
14,483	Helvetia Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	51,294	3,190	Schindler Holding AG	Bank of America	
3,830	Helvetia Holding AG	Bank of America		3,100		Merrill Lynch	9,521
-,		Merrill Lynch	10,289	19,993	Schindler Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(99,211)
3,865	Helvetia Holding AG	Credit Suisse	7,691	1,911	Schindler Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(4,059)
(124,022)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	HSBC	963,697	7,377	SFS Group AG	Credit Suisse	(75,965)
15,802	Kuehne + Nagel	•	555,001	10,806	SFS Group AG	Citibank	(27,415)
.0,002	International AG	Citibank	(33,016)	109,831	SFS Group AG	Deutsche Bank	(469,877)
14,023	Kuehne + Nagel		(50,010)	20,183	SFS Group AG	Bank of America	
,520	International AG	JP Morgan	(142,309)			Merrill Lynch	(86,347)
				1			
25,079	Kuehne + Nagel	Bank of America		49,915	SFS Group AG	HSBC	(513,999)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
		• •				• •	
4.007	Switzerland continued	Dank of America		400,000	Switzerland continued	Considit Contract	(050.740)
1,927	SGS SA	Bank of America		102,998 8,522	Vontobel Holding AG Vontobel Holding AG	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(650,719) (30,100)
887	SGS SA	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(53,832)	30,557	Zurich Insurance Group AG	HSBC	182,412
1,160		Citibank	(57,706)	30,557	Zurich insurance Group AG	повс	
	SGS SA	Deutsche Bank	(37,700)				3,768,660
	SGS SA	JP Morgan	(138,071)				
2,261		HSBC	(137,221)		Taiwan		
	Sika AG	Citibank	16,526	(459,000)	Acer Inc	HSBC	(6,905
	Sika AG	JP Morgan	32,227	(1,077,000)		Citibank	(10,789
(54,268)		Bank of America	02,221	37,000	Advantech Co Ltd	JP Morgan	7,433
(-1,)		Merrill Lynch	377,948		Asia Cement Corp	Citibank	(39,762
(19.104)	Sika AG	HSBC	114,993	(12,922)	Asustek Computer Inc	JP Morgan	7,413
	Sika AG	Credit Suisse	26,653	10,033,000	AU Optronics Corp	JP Morgan	(471,491
12,178	Sonova Holding AG	HSBC	176,897	9,206,000	AU Optronics Corp	Citibank	(26,141
3,784	Sonova Holding AG	Credit Suisse	54,966	(2,305,000)	Cathay Financial Holding	11000	222 222
1,976	Straumann Holding AG	Bank of America	- 1,	(0.47.000)	Co Ltd	HSBC	309,223
,	3	Merrill Lynch	(5,505)	(847,000)	Cathay Financial Holding	0	44 700
2,766	Straumann Holding AG	Citibank	(85,311)	(== 0=0)	Co Ltd	Citibank	11,702
6	Straumann Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(106)	(77,878)	Cathay Financial Holding	ID M	40.400
5,722	Straumann Holding AG	HSBC	(101,335)		Co Ltd	JP Morgan	10,430
1,082	Straumann Holding AG	JP Morgan	(19,162)	56,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(34,490
7,024	Sulzer AG	Goldman Sachs	(27,566)	406,820	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,160
15,976	Sunrise Communications	Bank of America	( ,,	605,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	(373,036
-,-	Group AG '144A'	Merrill Lynch	9,537	6,013,956	Chang Hwa Commercial	ID M	045.070
(5.588)	Swatch Group AG/The	Credit Suisse	231,837	004 700	Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	245,876
	Swatch Group AG/The	Credit Suisse	65,305	691,732	Chang Hwa Commercial	Office	40.044
	Swatch Group AG/The	Bank of America		67.000	Bank Ltd	Citibank	19,911
, ,	·	Merrill Lynch	319,981	67,888	Chang Hwa Commercial	Bank of America	2.420
(2,529)	Swatch Group AG/The	HSBC <sup>'</sup>	86,090	(2.447.000)	Bank Ltd	Merrill Lynch	3,438
	Swatch Group AG/The	JP Morgan	233,746	(3,417,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber	Office	44.554
	Swatch Group AG/The	JP Morgan	57,321	(207.400)	Industry Co Ltd	Citibank	14,551
		Bank of America	,	(387,109)	Cheng Shin Rubber	ID Manage	47.050
	·	Merrill Lynch	60,748	(440,000)	Industry Co Ltd	JP Morgan	17,850
(2,245)	Swatch Group AG/The	Deutsche Bank	11,749	(119,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber	HSBC	E E12
(4,860)	Swatch Group AG/The	Goldman Sachs	104,640	1 264 000	Industry Co Ltd		5,513
(6,887)	Swatch Group AG/The	HSBC	55,913	1,364,000	China Airlines Ltd	Goldman Sachs	8,682
(2,600)	Swatch Group AG/The	Citibank	67,516	3,906,000	China Development Financial Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(69,872
(29,944)	Swatch Group AG/The	Goldman Sachs	132,206	34,271,000	China Development Financial	JF WOIGAII	(09,072
1,180	Swiss Life Holding AG	Bank of America		34,271,000	Holding Corp	Citibank	(21,268
		Merrill Lynch	2,583	3,095,000	China Development Financial	Cilibarik	(21,200
5,540	Swiss Life Holding AG	Citibank	(24,252)	3,093,000	Holding Corp	HSBC	(55,521)
6,363	Swiss Life Holding AG	JP Morgan	15,256	72,090	China Life Insurance Co	Bank of America	(55,521)
4,050	Swiss Life Holding AG	Goldman Sachs	(15,147)	72,090	Ltd/Taiwan	Merrill Lynch	(342
7,537	Swiss Life Holding AG	HSBC	17,997	3,047,138	China Life Insurance Co	Merriii Lyricii	(342)
8,106	Swiss Prime Site AG	Bank of America		3,047,130	Ltd/Taiwan	Citibank	(14,616
		Merrill Lynch	(7,662)	2,464,079	China Life Insurance Co	Citibalik	(14,010
9,162	Swiss Prime Site AG	Credit Suisse	(6,837)	2,404,079	Ltd/Taiwan	JP Morgan	(94,265
20,478	Swiss Prime Site AG	Citibank	(20,374)	4,762,000	China Life Insurance Co	or worgan	(04,200
13,443	Swiss Prime Site AG	JP Morgan	(10,031)	4,702,000	Ltd/Taiwan	HSBC	(182,799
16,581	Swiss Re AG	HSBC	50,810	(92,946)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,380
9,414	Swiss Re AG	Bank of America		(741.000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	Citibank	(6,186
		Merrill Lynch	32,969	(1,122,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	Bank of America	(0,100
14,887	Swiss Re AG	Citibank	5,628	(1,122,000)	Changina Tolocom Co Eta	Merrill Lynch	(6,035
5,178	Swiss Re AG	Credit Suisse	15,867	(11,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	HSBC	525
5,690	Swisscom AG	JP Morgan	32,835	(1,853,000)	Compal Electronics Inc	Citibank	(38,691
6,374	Swisscom AG	Bank of America		(4,000)	Compal Electronics Inc	HSBC	56
		Merrill Lynch	48,831	(312,679)	Compal Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	4,340
6,255	Swisscom AG	Credit Suisse	36,095	1,931,000	CTBC Financial Holding	or morgan	4,540
4,108	Swisscom AG	Citibank	(30,654)	1,951,000	Co Ltd	Citibank	364
5,641	Swisscom AG	HSBC	32,552	2,891,000	CTBC Financial Holding		304
(1,060)	Temenos AG	HSBC	(8,774)	2,031,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(56,806
(1,740)	Temenos AG	Goldman Sachs	11,472	4,536,000	CTBC Financial Holding	or worgan	(50,606
(303,373)	UBS Group AG	HSBC	300,324	4,550,000	Co Ltd	HSBC	(89,627
	Vifor Pharma AG	Bank of America		(1 219 000)			•
(16,658)		Merrill Lynch	22,374	(1,218,000)	Delta Electronics Inc	Citibank	(65,647
(16,658)		•	(83,992)	(31,515)	Delta Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	16,422
	Vifor Pharma AG	JP Morgan	(00,002)	(407 040)			
		JP Morgan Citibank	79,880	(197,042)	E.Sun Financial Holding	Olitik e el	/o o==
(21,105) (25,488)	Vifor Pharma AG	Citibank	79,880		Co Ltd	Citibank	(8,072)
(21,105)	Vifor Pharma AG					Citibank Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8,072 (634

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	·	. ,					
(04.740)	Taiwan continued	ID Mannan	2.205	4 270 000	Taiwan continued	Citib and	(20.452)
(1,415,000)	Epistar Corp Epistar Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	3,265 4,484	4,370,000 2,100,000	Pou Chen Corp Pou Chen Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(38,153) (110,906)
2,182,498	Eva Airways Corp	Citibank	(9,108)	37,000	President Chain Store Corp	Bank of America	(110,900)
3,386,543	Eva Airways Corp	JP Morgan	(36,001)	37,000	r resident Chain Store Corp	Merrill Lynch	(4,645)
3,055,000	Far Eastern New Century Corp	JP Morgan	(75,722)	216,000	President Chain Store Corp	Citibank	(41,995)
672,000	Far Eastern New Century Corp	Citibank	26,223	155,000	President Chain Store Corp	JP Morgan	(15,412)
(638,000)	Far EasTone			(1,777,000)		Citibank	(128,214)
	Telecommunications Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(32,710)	(1,463,000)	Quanta Computer Inc	Bank of America	
(126,000)	Far EasTone	Citib and	(7.700)	(0.450.007)	Overta Commutes Inc	Merrill Lynch	(20,722)
(480,000)	Telecommunications Co Ltd Far EasTone	Citibank Bank of America	(7,728)	(2,453,687)	Quanta Computer Inc Shin Kong Financial	JP Morgan Bank of America	157,633
(409,000)	Telecommunications Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(14,485)	(9,044,030)	Holding Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(48,556)
14,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(10,513)	(339.755)	Shin Kong Financial	Wichin Lynon	(40,000)
258,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	HSBC	(194,088)	(===,===,	Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,228
(464,049)	First Financial Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,097)	(12,330,000)	Shin Kong Financial	· ·	
74,000	Formosa Chemicals &				Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	(102,218)
	Fibre Corp	JP Morgan	(8,012)	1,731,740	SinoPac Financial		
(102,000)	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	Bank of America	(40.700)	4 000 700	Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	7,417
(482 000)	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(16,762) 3,728	4,802,700	SinoPac Financial Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	26,526
, , ,	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	JP Morgan	(1,727)	2,404,000	Taishin Financial Holding	Citibalik	20,320
	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	HSBC	(17,258)	2,404,000	Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	9,567
	Formosa Plastics Corp	Citibank	(2,638)	(3,134,203)	Taiwan Cement Corp	JP Morgan	105,114
(251,247)	Formosa Plastics Corp	JP Morgan	11,486	2,105,863	Taiwan Cooperative Financial	Bank of America	
358,000	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	4,206		Holding Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	21,345
5,298,000	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,294,307)	2,386,603	Taiwan Cooperative Financial		
(3,006,000)	Fubon Financial Holding	0	(00.700)		Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	34,556
(612 922)	Co Ltd	Citibank	(62,798)	6,360,250	Taiwan Cooperative Financial	ID Morgan	(20 622)
(012,022)	Fubon Financial Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	54,395	347,000	Holding Co Ltd Taiwan High Speed Rail Corp	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(30,622) 18,524
(118 000)	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	30,359	(524,000)	Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd	Citibank	(12,488)
	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	20,945	(1,090,000)	Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd	Bank of America	(,.00)
(72,000)	Globalwafers Co Ltd	Citibank	10,594			Merrill Lynch	(55,299)
(4,080)		JP Morgan	6,135	(158,000)	Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(9,824)
(48,000)	Globalwafers Co Ltd	HSBC	3,247	945,000	Taiwan Semiconductor		(
(5,096,843)	Hon Hai Precision Industry	Citib and	44.070	222.000	Manufacturing Co Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(37,592)
(514,000)	Co Ltd Hon Hai Precision Industry	Citibank	41,273	322,000	Taiwan Semiconductor  Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank	(30,575)
(314,000)	Co Ltd	HSBC	226,532	94,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	Citibalik	(30,373)
(223.000)	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	(130,322)	0 1,000	Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(90,115)
	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(226,097)	(11,447)	TPK Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,250
(49,000)	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	Bank of America			TPK Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	(7,475)
		Merrill Lynch	(86,280)	1,699,000	Uni-President Enterprises		
	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	HSBC	(221,657)	4 400 000	Corp	Citibank	87,732
	HTC Corp	JP Morgan	5,473	1,129,000	Uni-President Enterprises	ID Morgan	114,068
3,393,424	Hua Nan Financial Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	70,379	(347 000)	Corp Unimicron Technology Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	6,193
609,287	Hua Nan Financial Holdings		. 0,0.0	(8,420)	Unimicron Technology Corp	JP Morgan	1,717
	Co Ltd	Citibank	11,703	(156,000)	Unimicron Technology Corp	HSBC	27,539
5,197,777	Hua Nan Financial Holdings			455,000	United Microelectronics Corp	HSBC	(9,207)
	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	49,152	4,339,000	United Microelectronics Corp	JP Morgan	(91,304)
1,002,000	Innolux Corp	Citibank	4,264	797,000	United Microelectronics Corp	Bank of America	(F. 20C)
(23,000)	Largan Precision Co Ltd Largan Precision Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	235,447	6,227,000	United Microelectronics Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(5,386) (25,099)
. , ,	Largan Precision Co Ltd	HSBC	48,338 137,522	8,802,000	United Microelectronics Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,041)
1,481,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	JP Morgan	39,030	509,000	Vanguard International	Columnan Cachs	(7,041)
1,998,234	Lite-On Technology Corp	Citibank	76,337	,	Semiconductor Corp	HSBC	(115,683)
(465,891)	MediaTek Inc	Citibank	(337,401)	(55,000)	Walsin Lihwa Corp	HSBC	(209)
(5,167,000)	Mega Financial Holding				Walsin Technology Corp	HSBC	61,014
F00	Co Ltd	Citibank	(79,406)		Wistron Corp	HSBC	12
503,000	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	Citibank	13,312	11,454,000	Yuanta Financial	Ottless	77.040
65,000 (515,000)	Nan Ya Plastics Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,712) (10,945)	6,314,000	Holding Co Ltd Yuanta Financial	Citibank	77,218
(515,000)	Nanya Technology Corp Nanya Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(10,945)	6,314,000	Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(89,374)
561,000	Novatek Microelectronics	or morgan	211	2,522,000	Yuanta Financial	Bank of America	(03,374)
551,000	Corp	Citibank	(192,993)	_,,,,,,,,,,	Holding Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	8,989
(2,046,000)	Pegatron Corp	Citibank	(57,830)	10,994,000	Yuanta Financial	, -	,
(2,114,000)	Pegatron Corp	HSBC	214,229		Holding Co Ltd	HSBC	(156,643)
(39,805)	Pegatron Corp	JP Morgan	4,023				(3,135,574)
1,325,000	Pou Chen Corp	Bank of America	(1.450)				
		Merrill Lynch	(1,450)				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
_							
37,202	United Kingdom 3i Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(3,044)	(00.047)	United Kingdom continue	ed	
335,425	3i Group Plc	HSBC	(27,450)	(09,047)	Babcock International Group Plc	Citibank	12,217
(39,612)		JP Morgan	35,409	(174 542)	Babcock International	Citibalik	12,217
(23,977)	Admiral Group Plc	Bank of America		(11 1,012)	Group Plc	JP Morgan	163,882
, , ,	·	Merrill Lynch	(2,717)	(234,920)	BAE Systems Plc	Goldman Sachs	17,780
	Admiral Group Plc	Citibank	(6,831)	(220,669)	BAE Systems Plc	Bank of America	
(12,553)	Admiral Group Plc	HSBC	11,221			Merrill Lynch	42,229
72,547	Aggreko Plc	Credit Suisse	(59,186)	(412,460)	BAE Systems Plc	Credit Suisse	104,896
40,931 168	Aggreko Plc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(19,891)		BAE Systems Plc	Citibank	13,707
23,393	Aggreko Plc Aggreko Plc	HSBC	(86) (19,085)	(435,446) (221,884)	BAE Systems Plc BAE Systems Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	108,244 56,429
18,806	Aggreko Plc	Bank of America	, , , ,	(85,926)		HSBC	(30,291)
.0,000	riggi ente i ne	Merrill Lynch	(9,660)	(85)	BBA Aviation Plc	Bank of America	
133,781	Anglo American Plc	Bank of America	, , , ,	()		Merrill Lynch	12
	_	Merrill Lynch	(54,235)	(280)	BBA Aviation Plc	JP Morgan	35
(125,744)	Antofagasta Plc	JP Morgan	124,750	(3)	BBA Aviation Plc**	HSBC	_
	Antofagasta Plc	Citibank	20,866		Beazley Plc	Credit Suisse	2,223
(176,083)	Antofagasta Plc	Credit Suisse	174,691	(376,723)	Beazley Plc	HSBC	18,972
(563,656)	Antofagasta Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	342,048	(42,272)	Bellway Plc	Goldman Sachs	32,366
(326.850)	Antofagasta Plc	Deutsche Bank	198,345	19,960 23,770	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(15,832) (46,685)
	Ashmore Group Plc	HSBC	(14,722)	57,153	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Bank of America	, , ,
	Ashmore Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(13,567)	07,100	Bornoloy Group Floralings Flor	Merrill Lynch	(169,096)
62,644	Associated British Foods Plc	Bank of America	, , ,	6,215	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	(18,388)
		Merrill Lynch	(49,687)	134,091	BHP Group Plc	Bank of America	
64,471	Associated British Foods Plc	Credit Suisse	(43,020)			Merrill Lynch	45,919
30,486	Associated British Foods Plc	Citibank	(25,716)	87,894	BHP Group Plc	Citibank	(10,623)
25,099 124,886	Associated British Foods Plc Associated British Foods Plc	Deutsche Bank HSBC	(19,908)	68,247	BHP Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	23,371
7,943	Associated British Foods Plc	JP Morgan	(83,333) (5,300)	184,465 206,709	BHP Group Plc BHP Group Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	30,191 33,832
(18,822)		Bank of America	(5,500)	8,228	Bodycote Plc	Credit Suisse	(4,299)
(10,022)	7 tott diz o 1100 a 1 10	Merrill Lynch	(1,422)	42,274	Bodycote Plc	Bank of America	
(2,990)	AstraZeneca Plc	JP Morgan	(1,939)	,	,	Merrill Lynch	(9,846)
	AstraZeneca Plc	HSBC	3,163	33,994	Bodycote Plc	Citibank	(2,354)
538,471	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Deutsche Bank	29,829	118,868	Bodycote Plc	JP Morgan	(62,107)
89,171	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Credit Suisse	21,780	115,040	Bodycote Plc	Deutsche Bank	(26,795)
127,891 414,602	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Citibank Bank of America	2,576	492,721	BP Plc	JP Morgan	14,268
414,002	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Merrill Lynch	22,967	600,181	BP Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9,068
385.345	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	94,750	132,787	BP Plc	Credit Suisse	3,845
47,160	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Goldman Sachs	4,766	194,687	BP Plc	HSBC	5,638
229,171	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	HSBC	55,974	194,730	BP Plc	Goldman Sachs	(28,118)
384,268	Avast Plc '144A'	HSBC	1,935	(9,865)	British American Tobacco Plc	Bank of America	
	AVEVA Group Plc	Citibank	(70,914)			Merrill Lynch	17,947
(66,567)	AVEVA Group Plc	Bank of America	(000,000)		British American Tobacco Plc	JP Morgan	81,487
(41.470)	AVEVA Group Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(288,299) (204,946)	101,305	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Bank of America	
	AVEVA Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(140,310)	136,072	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(32,651) (77,676)
	AVEVA Group Plc	JP Morgan	(191,867)	134,353	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Citibank	(14,547)
	AVEVA Group Plc	HSBC	(588,597)	203,789	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(65,682)
(25,800)	AVEVA Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(80,941)	165,857	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	JP Morgan	(106,078)
(222,150)		Goldman Sachs	(6,444)	171,671	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	HSBC	(109,796)
(315,634)	B&M European Value	Bank of America		317,170	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(25,159)
(470.050)	Retail SA	Merrill Lynch	131,534	(64,104)	BT Group Plc	JP Morgan	20,314
(472,253)	B&M European Value Retail SA	Citibank	140 226		BT Group Plc	Citibank	10,461
(181 611)	B&M European Value	Citibank	149,236	(82,169)	BT Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	11,504
(101,011)	Retail SA	Deutsche Bank	75,683	(473,280)	BT Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	33,050
(445,318)	B&M European Value		-,,	, , ,	BT Group Plc	HSBC	17,588
,	Retail SA	Goldman Sachs	83,250		BTG Plc	Bank of America	
(138,298)	B&M European Value		_			Merrill Lynch	174
(70	Retail SA	Credit Suisse	55,195		BTG Plc	JP Morgan	644
(70,773)	B&M European Value	LICEC	00.040		BTG Plc	Credit Suisse	576
(206 027)	Retail SA	HSBC	28,246	(50,543)	Bunzl Plc	Bank of America	
(200,927)	Babcock International Group Plc	Credit Suisse	245,084	(36,838)	Bunzl Plc	Merrill Lynch	(10,818) 63,539
(174 647)	Babcock International	Cicuit Guisse	2-70,00-	(50,636)	Bunzl Plc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	92,223
(,511)	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	152,671	(38,269)	Bunzi Pic	HSBC	66,008
(85,993)	Babcock International	Bank of America		(84,870)	Bunzl Plc	Goldman Sachs	(17,056)
=	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	79,250	14,014	Burberry Group Plc	Citibank	(24,525)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star\star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United Kingdom continu	ıed			United Kingdom continu	ued	
90,707	Burberry Group Plc	Bank of America		(10,588)	DCC Plc	Citibank	56,254
		Merrill Lynch	(263,802)	(9,044)	DCC Plc	JP Morgan	5,238
80,625	Burberry Group Plc	JP Morgan	(253,260)	(10,943)	DCC Plc	Bank of America	25.024
93,299 129,361	Burberry Group Plc Burberry Group Plc	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(293,071) (376,219)	(7,381)	DCC Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	35,821 4,275
52,727	Burberry Group Plc	HSBC	(149,663)	(58,452)	DCC PIC	HSBC	33,852
165,850	Burberry Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(239,621)	14,144	Derwent London Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(1,068)
	Capita Plc	Citibank	(3,936)	22,555	Derwent London Plc (Reit)	Citibank	(26,125)
(1,506,337)		Credit Suisse	250,335	62,998	Derwent London Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(58,171)
, ,	Capita Plc	JP Morgan	59	63,391	Diageo Plc	Bank of America	
(843)	Capital & Counties					Merrill Lynch	(1,995)
(4.224.000)	Properties Plc	Citibank	85	69,176	Diageo Plc	Credit Suisse	61,191
(1,321,990)	Capital & Counties Properties Plc	HSBC	369,494	15,258 84,955	Diageo Plc Diageo Plc	Citibank HSBC	(768) 79,149
30,854	Carnival Plc	Credit Suisse	(40,787)	68,317	Diageo Plc	JP Morgan	57,179
8,705	Carnival Plc	HSBC	(11,508)	17,640	Diageo Plc	Goldman Sachs	(5,467)
303,802	Centrica Plc	Bank of America	(11,000)	56,011	Direct Line Insurance	Bank of America	(0, .0.)
,		Merrill Lynch	(5,079)	,	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	(705)
130,462	Centrica Plc	JP Morgan	(18,574)	194,213	Direct Line Insurance	·	, ,
63,517	Centrica Plc	Credit Suisse	(9,043)		Group Plc	Citibank	(9,536)
	Cineworld Group Plc	HSBC	132,762	4,408	Direct Line Insurance	10.14	200
37,207 313	Close Brothers Group Pla	Credit Suisse	(75,418)	171 650	Group Plc	JP Morgan	239
313	Close Brothers Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(493)	171,650	Direct Line Insurance Group Plc	Credit Suisse	9,293
26,436	Close Brothers Group Plc	Citibank	(18,306)	56.523	Direct Line Insurance	Orean Ouisse	9,293
9,729	Close Brothers Group Plc	JP Morgan	(19,721)	00,020	Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(712)
121,878	Close Brothers Group Plc	HSBC	(247,046)	71,460	Direct Line Insurance		,
(3,136,001)	Cobham Plc	Bank of America			Group Plc	HSBC	2,796
		Merrill Lynch	608,027	761,140	Direct Line Insurance		
	Cobham Plc	JP Morgan	57,120		Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(17,358)
	Cobham Plc	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	3,763 282,969	19,438 1,232	Dixons Carphone Plc	Credit Suisse	(3,854)
	Cobham Plc Cobham Plc	HSBC	30,071	3,247	Dixons Carphone Plc Dixons Carphone Plc	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(157) (141)
53,052	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Credit Suisse	53,406	54,078	Dixons Carphone Plc	Bank of America	(141)
36,905	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Bank of America	00,100	01,070	Bixono carphone i lo	Merrill Lynch	(6,911)
,		Merrill Lynch	14,868	236,692	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Bank of America	* ' '
5,036	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Citibank	(1,712)		·	Merrill Lynch	(68,539)
15,979	Coca-Cola HBC AG	JP Morgan	14,686	177,917	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(65,183)
58,656	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Goldman Sachs	(8,469)	103,968	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Citibank	(9,163)
26,565 20,899	Coca-Cola HBC AG	HSBC Citibank	24,415	123,616 86,240	Domino's Pizza Group Plc Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(35,795) (31,596)
26,720	Compass Group Plc Compass Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(5,789) 1,835	(490,757)	DS Smith Plc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(31,596)
69,398	Compass Group Pic	Bank of America	1,033	(490,737)	D3 3IIIIII FIC	Merrill Lynch	100,094
00,000	Compact Creap i is	Merrill Lynch	10,048	(387,747)	DS Smith Plc	JP Morgan	164,026
269,228	Compass Group Plc	JP Morgan	272,508	(422,779)	DS Smith Plc	Credit Suisse	178,846
181,184	Compass Group Plc	HSBC	187,051		DS Smith Plc	Goldman Sachs	66,371
121,929	Compass Group Plc	Credit Suisse	124,478	(1,280,001)	DS Smith Plc	HSBC	514,165
(73,683)	ConvaTec Group Plc '144A'	Credit Suisse	3,572	(453,841)	DS Smith Plc	Citibank	106,849
(249,470) (22,740)	ConvaTec Group Plc '144A' Croda International Plc	HSBC Goldman Sachs	12,092 18,112	(121,071) (126,940)	easyJet Plc	Citibank Goldman Sachs	78,348 135,208
(15,379)	Croda International Plc	Bank of America	10,112	(183,195)	easyJet Plc easyJet Plc	Credit Suisse	401,779
(10,079)	Croda international r ic	Merrill Lynch	12,585	(153,916)	easyJet Plc	Bank of America	401,773
(7,040)	Croda International Plc	Credit Suisse	7,534	(100,010)	oudyest i is	Merrill Lynch	228,661
	Croda International Plc	Citibank	10,092	(49,094)	easyJet Plc	JP Morgan	107,672
(5,067)	Croda International Plc	HSBC	5,422	(556,073)	easyJet Plc	HSBC	1,219,567
(34,333)		JP Morgan	36,741	112,502	Electrocomponents Plc	Citibank	(48,158)
(19,754)	CYBG Plc	Bank of America	0.004	202,673	Electrocomponents Plc	JP Morgan	(27,558)
(2.126.264)	CYBC Blo	Merrill Lynch	3,681	79,308	Electrocomponents Plc	Bank of America	(6.101)
(3,136,364) (48,572)		HSBC	521,226	184,086	Electrocomponents Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(6,191) (25,031)
(40,372)	Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(38,029)	156,913	Electrocomponents Plc	Deutsche Bank	(12,248)
(202.578)	Daily Mail & General Trust	J. Juli Guiddo	(00,020)	164,427	Electrocomponents Plc	HSBC	(22,357)
,/	Plc 'A'	HSBC	(259,348)		Euromoney Institutional	-	( =,)
(52,849)	Daily Mail & General Trust	Bank of America	•		Investor Plc	HSBC	(144)
	Plc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(57,346)	43,477	Evraz Plc	Citibank	(3,175)
(20,318)	Daily Mail & General Trust		(65.5.	46,811	Evraz Plc	HSBC	(8,369)
(00.004)	Plc 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(22,047)	243,385	Evraz Plo	Credit Suisse	(32,351)
(23,831)	Daily Mail & General Trust Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	(18,658)	98,571 282,950	Evraz Plc Evraz Plc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(17,622) 5,542
		JE WUIYAN	(10,000)	155,520	Evraz Pic Evraz Pic	Bank of America	5,542
(82 333)	Daily Mail & General Trust			וועמ ממן	EVIAZ FIG		

الماط!مد	Description	Counterment	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Ueldin-	Description	Counterment	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	บอม	Holding	Description	Counterparty	บอบ
	United Kingdom continu				United Kingdom continu	ied	
24,762	Experian Plc	Bank of America		(81,491)	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Citibank	2,257
138,579	Experian Plc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	41,412 (12,501)	(230,089)	HSBC Holdings Plc HSBC Holdings Plc	Citibank Credit Suisse	36,500 13,932
83,163	Experian Plc	Credit Suisse	184,103		HSBC Holdings Plc	Bank of America	10,302
110,688	Experian Plc	Deutsche Bank	185,114	` ' '	J	Merrill Lynch	72,063
45,216	Experian Plc	HSBC	100,098		HSBC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	48,237
	Ferguson Plc	Goldman Sachs	164,244	(38,092)	HSBC Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	8,824
(18,120)	Ferguson Plc Filtrona Plc	Citibank Bank of America	64,333	109,133 64,075	IMI Plc Imperial Tobacco Group Plc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(155,260) (212,325)
(171,407)	Thursday 10	Merrill Lynch	_	28,789	Inchcape Plc	Credit Suisse	(9,243)
(31,066)	Filtrona Plc	Citibank	1,877	109,680	Inchcape Plc	Citibank	45,569
	Filtrona Plc	JP Morgan	44,233	137,493	Inchcape Plc	JP Morgan	(44,141)
	Fresnillo Plc Fresnillo Plc	JP Morgan	(81,975)	(323,643) (149,685)	Informa Plc Informa Plc	JP Morgan	47,266
(147,100)	Frestillo Pic	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(31,854)	(149,000)	morma Pic	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	6,407
(306,598)	Fresnillo Plc	Credit Suisse	(97,274)	(228,907)	Informa Plc	Citibank	19,597
(56,751)	Fresnillo Plc	Deutsche Bank	(12,289)	24,090	InterContinental Hotels		
. , ,	Fresnillo Plc	HSBC	(144,208)	400.075	Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	4,336
(410,741) (679,774)		JP Morgan	9,308	100,375	InterContinental Hotels	HSBC	167,956
(079,774)	943 FIC	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	65,044	53.894	Group Plc InterContinental Hotels	Bank of America	107,930
(253,789)	G4S Plc	Citibank	18,213	00,004	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	62,424
(1,114,325)		Goldman Sachs	71,714	7,551	InterContinental Hotels	·	
(426,811)		Credit Suisse	9,672		Group Plc	Credit Suisse	12,406
9,789 202,525	GlaxoSmithKline Plc GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(5,423) 7,139	23,382	InterContinental Hotels	Citibank	(24.720)
281,716	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	JP Morgan	9,931	15,067	Group Plc InterContinental Hotels	Cilibarik	(24,728)
,	Glencore Plc	JP Morgan	394,271	10,007	Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	17,452
(2,635,461)		Bank of America		22,972	InterContinental Hotels		
(		Merrill Lynch	832,830		Group Plc	JP Morgan	37,743
	Glencore Plc Glencore Plc	Credit Suisse HSBC	354,443 93,123	54,653	Intermediate Capital Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	93,579
123,772	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Citibank	(61,552)	10,653	Intermediate Capital	Werrin Lyrich	95,579
259,594	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	JP Morgan	(147,073)	.,	Group Plc	Citibank	6,170
268,529	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Bank of America		16,112	Intermediate Capital		
225 002	Crafton Crayo Dla (Unit)	Merrill Lynch	(236,655)	0.004	Group Plc	JP Morgan	28,196
235,903 27,717	Grafton Group Plc (Unit) Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(133,651) (24,427)	9,821	Intermediate Capital Group Plc	Credit Suisse	17,187
234,895	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	HSBC	(133,080)	(19,418)	Intertek Group Plc	Bank of America	17,107
	Greene King Plc	JP Morgan	(58,213)	, , ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(30,315)
(223,845)		JP Morgan	59,746	(29,998)	Intertek Group Plc	JP Morgan	(27,484)
(425,394)	GVC Holdings Plc Halma Plc	HSBC Bank of America	113,541	(11,620) (33,725)	Intertek Group Plo	Citibank Credit Suisse	(9,070) (14,436)
13,856	Haillia Fic	Merrill Lynch	5,495		Intertek Group Plc Intertek Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(6,832)
56,740	Halma Plc	Goldman Sachs	5,085		Intertek Group Plc	HSBC	(36,369)
108,475	Halma Plc	HSBC	25,265	(29,330)	Intertek Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(42,231)
50,313	Hammerson Plc (Reit)	HSBC	(15,203)	203,414	Investec Plc	Credit Suisse	(66,586)
98,180 82,376	Hammerson Plc (Reit) Hammerson Plc (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(18,294) (24,891)	382,584 22,347	Investec Plc Investec Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(125,235) (7,315)
142,410	Hammerson Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(46,668)	181,200	Investec Plc	Citibank	(53,154)
406,690	Hammerson Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(107,863)	(840,250)	ITV Plc	Goldman Sachs	27,585
(6,950)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Bank of America		1,152,896	J Sainsbury Plc	Bank of America	
(66 621)	Hararaguas I anadous Pla	Merrill Lynch	8,838 41,938	490 774	I Sainahun, Dla	Merrill Lynch	(98,702)
	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	41,548	480,774 391,490	J Sainsbury Plc J Sainsbury Plc	Citibank Goldman Sachs	5,750 16,436
. , ,	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Credit Suisse	60,287	797,905	J Sainsbury Plc	Credit Suisse	(87,397)
(191,041)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	HSBC	190,011	296,906	J Sainsbury Plc	Deutsche Bank	(25,419)
, ,		Citibank	413,750	129,881	J Sainsbury Plc	HSBC	(14,226)
(177,534) (103,674)		Credit Suisse Bank of America	449,266	118,836 35,134	JD Sports Fashion Plc JD Sports Fashion Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(3,292) (4,070)
(103,074)	Timila Filamideulicais Pic	Merrill Lynch	272,146	1,178	JD Sports Fashion Plc	Credit Suisse	(4,070)
(11,740)	Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	Goldman Sachs	24,161	37,866	JD Sports Fashion Plc	HSBC	(4,386)
(31,694)	Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	JP Morgan	73,782	(506,179)	John Wood Group Plc	Bank of America	
	Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	HSBC	42,565	(00 545)	Library 10 Di	Merrill Lynch	310,355
(193,764) (2,003)	Hiscox Ltd Hiscox Ltd	HSBC Credit Suisse	(53,669) (555)	(38,518) (233,100)	John Wood Group Plc John Wood Group Plc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	23,908 144,824
	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	38,231	(265,475)	John Wood Group Plc	Citibank	142,049
		Bank of America		(138,080)	John Wood Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	34,504
(000 175)		Merrill Lynch	56,288	(894,241)	John Wood Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	548,289
(286 152)	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Credit Suisse	63,372	75,909	Johnson Matthey Plc	Goldman Sachs	(52,315)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United Kingdom continu	ed			United Kingdom continu	ed	
160,462	Jupiter Fund	Bank of America		(406,231)	Mediclinic International Plc	JP Morgan	215,830
	Management Plc	Merrill Lynch	15,556	(36,968)	Mediclinic International Plc	HSBC	19,641
410,702	Jupiter Fund			(476,028)	Meggitt Plc	Goldman Sachs	117,347
444.004	Management Plc	JP Morgan	39,298	(25,180)	Meggitt Plc	JP Morgan	16,039
114,931	Jupiter Fund Management Plc	Credit Suisse	10,997	(2,008,087) (1,356,795)	Melrose Industries Plc Melrose Industries Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	281,892 437,301
(105,806)	Just Eat Plc	Bank of America	10,997	(799,893)	Melrose Industries Pic	Credit Suisse	260,833
(100,000)	0001 2011 10	Merrill Lynch	94,845	(1,570,928)		HSBC	506,316
(102,441)	Just Eat Plc	Citibank	34,049	(303,350)	Merlin Entertainments		,
(571,870)	Just Eat Plc	JP Morgan	683,985		Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(36,282)
	Kazakhmys Plc	JP Morgan	109,301	(521,730)	Merlin Entertainments		
(88,412)		Credit Suisse	98,844	400 450	Plc '144A'	Credit Suisse	(62,402)
(216,593)	Kazakhmys Plc	Goldman Sachs	85,301	423,156	Michael Page	Bank of America	
(272,554)	Kazakhmys Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	170,200	501,583	International Plc Michael Page	Merrill Lynch	(55,939)
(288,565)	Kazakhmys Plc	Citibank	102,452	301,363	International Plc	Citibank	(66,307)
(200,467)	Kazakhmys Plc	HSBC	224,121	389,058	Michael Page	Ollibariik	(00,001)
(198,280)	Kingfisher Plc	Citibank	2,996	000,000	International Plc	Credit Suisse	(127,354)
(690,510)		Goldman Sachs	45,127	21,162	Michael Page		( , ,
(225,836)	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(42,649)		International Plc	JP Morgan	(6,927)
(132,286)	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	Bank of America		174,508	Michael Page		
		Merrill Lynch	(34,142)		International Plc	Deutsche Bank	(23,069)
. , ,	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(35,579)	244,725	Michael Page		(22.422)
	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(76,821)	(07.040)	International Plc	HSBC	(80,108)
	Lancashire Holdings Ltd Land Securities Group	Deutsche Bank	(43,918)	(67,642)	Micro Focus International Plc	ID Morgan	(75.452)
409,712	Plc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(276,484)	62,250	Mondi Plc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(75,453)
112,500	Land Securities Group	WEITH LYNON	(270,404)	02,230	World Fic	Merrill Lynch	(31,349)
112,000	Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(115,576)	47,242	Mondi Plc	Citibank	(50,259)
219,405	Land Securities Group		( -,,	37,599	Mondi Plc	JP Morgan	(10,651)
	Plc (Reit)	Citibank	(52,484)	22,141	Mondi Plc	Credit Suisse	(6,272)
195,263	Land Securities Group			19,331	Mondi Plc	Deutsche Bank	(9,735)
	Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(163,066)	86,683	Mondi Plc	HSBC	(24,555)
144,904	Land Securities Group	Davida alsa Davida	(07.705)	91,825	Moneysupermarket.com	Citib and	(7.000)
710 200	Plc (Reit) Land Securities Group	Deutsche Bank	(97,785)	264 512	Group Plc	Citibank	(7,283)
718,389	Plc (Reit)	HSBC	(738,033)	364,513	Moneysupermarket.com Group Plc	Credit Suisse	39,926
507,818	Land Securities Group	HODO	(130,033)	40,630	National Express Group Plc	Bank of America	
00.,0.0	Plc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(150,382)	.0,000	Hatterial Express Group : is	Merrill Lynch	(4,092)
988,084	Legal & General Group Plc	HSBC	(186,600)	179,996	National Express Group Plc	Citibank	(1,360)
13,125,464	Lloyds Banking Group Plc	HSBC	(725,446)	243,021	National Express Group Plc	JP Morgan	(45,283)
(34,038)	London Stock Exchange	Bank of America		35,354	National Express Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(6,588)
	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	(6,857)	(44,090)	National Grid Plc	Goldman Sachs	14,070
(83,666)	London Stock Exchange	LIODO	(400,000)	(246,599)	National Grid Plc	Credit Suisse	104,317
4 442 047	Group Plc	HSBC	(103,229)	(113,263)	National Grid Plc	Deutsche Bank	74,721
1,143,817	Man Group Plc/Jersey	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(56,451)	(74,168) 24,487	National Grid Plc Next Plc	HSBC Citibank	31,375 (2,466)
104,428	Man Group Plc/Jersey	Credit Suisse	(11,530)	17,468	Next Pic	Bank of America	
292,815	Man Group Plc/Jersey	Citibank	(16,110)	17,400	TVCXL I IC	Merrill Lynch	(3,079)
43,759	Man Group Plc/Jersey	Deutsche Bank	(2,160)	33,602	Next Plc	JP Morgan	38,074
1,070,502	Man Group Plc/Jersey	JP Morgan	(118,199)	26,546	Next Plc	Deutsche Bank	(4,679)
699,111	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Citibank	(155,792)	6,083	Next Plc	Credit Suisse	6,893
121,808	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Bank of America		4,086	Next Plc	HSBC	4,630
		Merrill Lynch	(71,004)	(11,960)	NMC Health Plc	Goldman Sachs	30,412
320,034	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	(180,509)	(89,595)	NMC Health Plc	Bank of America	
511,887	Marks & Spencer Group Pla	Deutsche Bank	(298,388)	(60.705)	NMC Health Dia	Merrill Lynch	356,448
609,793 833,640	Marks & Spencer Group Plc Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(343,943) (470,200)	(68,725) (16,491)	NMC Health Plc NMC Health Plc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	175,645 65,608
363,150	Marks & Spencer Group Plc  Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	(77,466)	(124,700)	NMC Health Plc	HSBC	725,328
24,361	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Bank of America	(11,700)	(11,760)	NMC Health Plc	JP Morgan	42,528
,		Merrill Lynch	13,173	(44,259)	NMC Health Plc	Credit Suisse	257,436
139,822	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Citibank	75,607	(167,350)	Ocado Group Plc	Citibank	86,384
102,377	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	55,359	(204,296)	Ocado Group Plc	Bank of America	
64,007	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	34,611			Merrill Lynch	234,060
57,378	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	31,027	(130,610)	Ocado Group Plc	Credit Suisse	274,612
121,958	Marks & Spencer Group Pla	Credit Suisse	65,948	(58,170)	Ocado Group Plc	Goldman Sachs	48,040
166,728 (283,926)	Marks & Spencer Group Plc Mediclinic International Plc	HSBC Credit Suisse	90,157 143,363	(432,142) (2,950)	Ocado Group Plc Ocado Group Plc	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	893,962 3,380
(203,920)	Mediclinic International Plc	Goldman Sachs	82,148	274,049	Pearson Plc	Credit Suisse	(79,356)
(398,661)	Mediclinic International Plc	Citibank	140,034	123,568	Pearson Plc	Citibank	(28,936)
(550,001)	Wedienine international File	Ollibarik	170,004	123,300	i carson i ic	JIIIDAIIK	(20,930

United Kingdom continued   United Kingdom continued   152.20   Pearson Pic	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
152.220   Pearson Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Morgan   (14.651)   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Deutsche Bank   (33.752)   (26.366)   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Deutsche Bank   (33.752)   (26.366)   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Deutsche Bank   (35.870)   (27.929)   Royal Bank of Scotland   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   (27.929)   Royal Bank of Scotland   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Royal Bank of Scotland   Rolls-Royen Flodings Plc   Royal Bank of Scotland	Holding	Description	Counterparty	005	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	005
161,881   Pearson Pic   Deutsche Bank   (33,782)   (213,883)   Rolls-Royse Holdings Pic   Credit Suiss   Fast Pick   Pearson Pic   Deutsche Bank   (38,70)   (8,865)   Rolls-Royse Holdings Pic   Credit Suiss   Rolls-Royse Holdings Pic   Credit Suiss   Rolls   Royse Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Royse Bank of Scotland   Rolls		•				•		
1613.881   Pearson Pic	152,320	Pearson Plc						87,303
57224   Pearson Pic   JP Morgan   (16,570)   (164,711)   Rolls-Royce Holdings Pic   HSBC   (10,47)   Rolls-Royce Holdings Pic   HSBC   (10,47)   Rolls-Royce Holdings Pic   HSBC   (10,47)   Rolls-Royce Holdings Pic   HSBC   (13,486)   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Great Name   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Great Suisse   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Bank of America   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Bank of America   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Great Suisse   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Great Suisse   Royal Bank of Scotland   Group Pic   Group Pic   Great Suisse   Group Pic   Gr	161 001	Dearson Die	•					150,117
	,							67,699 129,764
(169,556) Pennon Group Pic Bank of America Mernil Lynch (6,898) (77,767) Pick Pick Bank of America (6,898) (77,767) Pick Bank of America (77,767) Pick Pick Persimmon Pic Bank of America (77,767) Pick Pick Persimmon Pic Bank of America (77,767) Pick Persimmon Pic July Morgan (78,767) Pick Pick Pick Pick Pick Pick Pick Pick	,						HODO	123,704
(85.612) Pennon Group Pic Mernil Lynch (6,889) (2.776) Pennon Group Pic Bank of America Mernil Lynch (580) (8.668) Persimmon Pic Bank of America Mernil Lynch (154,323) (8.668) Persimmon Pic Jibhank (30,891) (8.675) Persimmon Pic Jibhank (30,891) (8.775) Persimmon Pic Jibhank (30,891) (8.7755) Persimmon Pic Deutsche Bank (164,893) (8.7755) Persimmon Pic Deutsche Bank (164,893) (8.7757) Persimmon Pic Deutsche Bank (164,893) (8.7957) Propents Group Holdings Pic Great (194,893) (8.7958) Propents Group Pic Grea	,			, , ,	(2.0,020)		Credit Suisse	71,972
Carrier   Carr	(85,612)	Pennon Group Plc	Bank of America	, ,	(187,070)	Royal Bank of Scotland	Bank of America	
80,642   Persimmon Pic   Merrill Lynch   (154,323)   Morgan   (240,599)   (260,994) Bank of Scotland   Group Pic			•	, , ,		•	Merrill Lynch	37,919
Merrill Lynch					(580,647)		Office of	00.000
68.68 Persimmon Pic	80,642	Persimmon Pic			(440 500)	•	Citibank	23,393
45,334   Persimmon Pic   Credit Suisse   G78,986   G79,976   Group Pic   Sank of America   Francisco   Group Pic	68 668	Persimmon Plc			(440,390)		JP Morgan	117,042
45,334   Persimmon Pic   Deutsche Bank (104,860)   191,271   Royal Dutch Shell Pic 'A'   Bank of America   330,091   Petrofac Ltd   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (15bank   11,255   17,570   Petrofac Ltd   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (15bank   11,255   17,570   Royal Dutch Shell Pic 'A'   Credit Suisse   12,642,336   Phoenix Group Holdings Pic   (264,6236)   Phoenix Group Holdings Pic   (251,333)   Phoenix Group Holdings Pic   (251,333)   Phoenix Group Holdings Pic   HSBC   Holdings Pic   (251,333)   Phoenix Group Holdings Pic   HSBC   HSB	,			. , ,	(577.554)		or worgan	117,042
23,731   Persimmon Pic   HSBC	,		•		(511,521,		HSBC	153,427
137,745   Petrofac Ltd	54,795	Persimmon Plc	Deutsche Bank	(104,860)	191,271	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Bank of America	
Merrill Lynch	,						Merrill Lynch	(128,833)
330.091	137,745	Petrofac Ltd					Credit Suisse	65,573
(294.524) Phoenix Group Holdings PIc (285.133) Phoenix Group Holdings PIc (215.133) Phoenix Group Holdings PIc (215.133) Phoenix Group Holdings PIc (215.133) Phoenix Group Holdings PIc (217.14) Playtech PIc (217.14) Play	220.004	Detrofoeltd			.,	,		(110,959)
								26,555 (6,694)
A						,		41,555
171,649   Playtech Pic					1 '		•	(27,121)
101.211   Playtech Pic   JP Morgan   10,959   27,689   Royal Dutch Shell Pic B'   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Ly								27,586
(91,640   Prudential Pic   Goldman Sachs   75,248   7,910   Royal Dutch Shell Pic 'B'   HSBC   (125,735)   Prudential Pic   JP Morgan   176,112   (125,735)   Prudential Pic   JP Morgan   176,112   (125,735)   Prudential Pic   HSBC   21,911   (124,076   Royal Mail Pic   Gredit Suis   Credit Sui		•	Merrill Lynch	12,102	12,370	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(7,943)
(145,667)   Prudential PIc   JP Morgan   176,112   7.910   Royal Dutch Shell Pic B'   HSBC   (125,735)   Prudential PIc   HSBC   HSBC   21,911   124,076   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Reckitt Benckiser Group PIc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (19,924)   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Merrill Lynch   (19,34,566   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Reckitt Benckiser Group PIc   Deutsche E   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Reckitt Benckiser Group PIc   Deutsche E   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Reckitt Benckiser Group PIc   Deutsche E   Royal Mail PIc   Credit Suis   Reckitt Benckiser Group PIc   Deutsche E   Royal Mail PIc   Cribbank   2,254   (13,34,566   Royal Mail PIc   Deutsche E   Royal Mail PIc   Cribbank   Pic		•			27,689	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	Bank of America	
(125,735)   Prudential Pic   Credit Suisse   133,764   89,441   Royal Dutch Shell Pic B' Credit Suisse   133,764   89,441   Royal Mail Pic   Credit Suis   21,911   124,076   Royal Mail Pic   Credit Suis   Samk of America   Merill Lynch   Gredit Suisse   Group Pic   Credit Suisse   Group Pic   Group	. , ,						Merrill Lynch	(18,476)
4,288,374   Quilter Pic 1444A   HSBC   C791,134   124,076   Royal Mail Pic   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   G82,284   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   C11,374   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   C73,179   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   C73,179   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   C74,153   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   L74,166   C74,167   L74,166   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   L74,166   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   L74,166   L74,166   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   L74,166   Reckitt Benck				,	1 '			(1,547)
4,286,374   Quilter Plc '144A'   HSBC   G9,920   Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   G9,920   Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc   C1tibank   2,254   1,034,856   Royal Mail Plc   HSBC   HSBC   Goldman   Royal Mail Plc   HSBC   HSBC   Goldman   Royal Mail Plc   C1tibank   C1								61,933 (58,892)
(92,284)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (2,356)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (21,374)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (37,179)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (37,179)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (38,177)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (38,176)   (38,176)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Pic   (38,176)   (38,17				,	1 '	•	Bank of America	, , ,
Merrill Lynch				, , ,	1,000,001	rtoyar Maii r 10	Merrill Lynch	(480,159)
(21,374)         Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc (37,179)         Neckitt Benckiser Group Plc Credit Suisse (95,489)         56,887 (75,489)         60,863 (192,926)         Rev Group Mail Plc Deutsche E Group Plc Deut	(- , - ,				182,915	Royal Mail Plc	JP Morgan	(86,819)
(37,179)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc   (38,177)   Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc   HSBC   (98,052)   (188,366)   RPC Group Plc   JP Morgan   (192,926)   RPC Group Plc   Bank of America   (192,926)   RPC Group Plc   Citibank   (1,443)   (156,179)   RPC Group Plc   Deutsche E   (156,179)   RPC Group Plc   Credit Suis			Citibank		1 ' '	Royal Mail Plc		(491,187)
(38,177)         Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc         HSBC         (98,052)         (188,366)         RPC Group Plc         JP Morgan           32,740         RELX Plc         Citibank         (1,443)         (156,179)         RPC Group Plc         Citibank of America Merrill Lynch           19,363         RELX Plc         JP Morgan         23,525         (112,816)         RPC Group Plc         Deutsche E           59,200         RELX Plc         Goldman Sachs         37,195         (376,209)         RPC Group Plc         HSBC           95,160         RELX Plc         Goldman Sachs         37,195         (999,048)         RSA Insurance Group Plc         HSBC           (3,350)         Renishaw Plc         JP Morgan         (1,912)         192,740         Sage Group Plc/The         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           (2,016)         Renishaw Plc         Deutsche Bank         305         174,795         Sage Group Plc/The         Citibank           (14,785)         Renishaw Plc         Citibank         (235)         25,556         Sage Group Plc/The         Credit Suiss           (7,418)         Renishaw Plc         Citibank         (2,987)         23,330         Sage Group Plc/The         Deutsche E           (92,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Su								(27,154)
72,153				, , ,			Deutsche Bank	(24,852)
Merrill Lynch   60,863   Citibank   (1,443)   (156,179)   RPC Group Plc   Citibank   (19,363   RELX Plc   JP Morgan   23,525   (112,816)   RPC Group Plc   Deutsche E   59,200   RELX Plc   Goldman Sachs   37,195   (999,048)   RSA Insurance Group Plc   HSBC   19,144   RELX Plc   HSBC   23,259   (46,003)   RSA Insurance Group Plc   HSBC   (3,350)   Renishaw Plc   JP Morgan   (1,912)   192,740   Sage Group Plc/The   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   1,235   32,347   Sage Group Plc/The   JP Morgan   (4,668)   Renishaw Plc   Deutsche Bank   305   174,795   Sage Group Plc/The   JP Morgan   (4,668)   Renishaw Plc   Goldman Sachs   (2,987)   23,330   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Goldman Sachs   (2,987)   23,330   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Credit Suisse   37,344   82,257   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Credit Suisse   37,344   82,257   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Credit Suisse   39,402   (89,151)   Schroders Plc   Goldman S   (226,784)   Rentokil Initial Plc   Credit Suisse   39,402   (89,151)   Schroders Plc   Goldman S   (26,742)   (373,366)   Rentokil Initial Plc   Credit Suisse   46,995   (44,790)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Credit Suisse   138,902   (13,110)   Schroders Plc   Goldman S   (27,464)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Credit Suisse   138,902   (13,110)   Schroders Plc   Goldman S   (21,464)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Credit Suisse   (3,369,873)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Credit Suisse   - 8,225   Severn Trent Plc   Goldman S   (3,340,366)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Credit Suisse   - 8,225   Severn Trent Plc   Goldman S   (3,403,664)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Credit Suisse   - (16,511)   Lynch   - (13,326)   Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)   Critibank   Merrill Lynch   - (13,340,366)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Credit Suisse   - (16,511)		•						2,372
32,740   RELX Plc	72,133	REEX FIG			(192,920)	KFC Gloup FIC		972
19,363	32,740	RELX Plc			(156,179)	RPC Group Plc		(1,966)
95,160 RELX Plc Goldman Sachs 137,195 (999,048) RSA Insurance Group Plc HSBC 19,144 RELX Plc HSBC 23,259 (46,003) RSA Insurance Group Plc Credit Suiss Sage Group Plc/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch 1,235 32,347 Sage Group Plc/The Citibank (2,016) Renishaw Plc Deutsche Bank 305 174,795 Sage Group Plc/The Credit Suiss (14,785) Renishaw Plc Citibank (235) 25,556 Sage Group Plc/The Credit Suiss (14,785) Renishaw Plc Goldman Sachs (2,987) 23,330 Sage Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (7,418) Renishaw Plc Credit Suisse 37,344 82,257 Sage Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (29,660) Rentokil Initial Plc Credit Suisse 39,402 (89,151) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (26,784) Rentokil Initial Plc HSBC 169,115 Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (26,784) Rentokil Initial Plc HSBC 169,115 Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (26,784) Rentokil Initial Plc Goldman Sachs (26,784) Rentokil Initial Plc Gredit Suisse 39,402 (89,151) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (21,646,182) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (21,464) Rightmove Plc Goldman Sachs (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Credit Suiss (5,750,077) Rightmove Plc Goldman Sachs (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Citibank (21,464) Rightmove Plc Goldman Sachs (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Citibank (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Citibank (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Citibank (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Deutsche E Goldman Sachs (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Deutsche E Goldman Sachs (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Citibank (21,464) Segro Plc (Reit) Deutsche E Merrill Lync (5,750,077) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (20,452) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Read Merrill Lynch — (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Read Merrill Lynch — (13,326) Shaftesbu	,					•	Deutsche Bank	568
19,144   RELX Plc			Credit Suisse		(376,209)	RPC Group Plc		4,736
(3,350) Renishaw Plc Bank of America Merill Lynch 1,235 32,347 Sage Group Plc/The Citibank (2,016) Renishaw Plc Deutsche Bank 305 174,795 Sage Group Plc/The JP Morgan (4,668) Renishaw Plc Citibank (235) 25,556 Sage Group Plc/The Credit Suisse (1,785) Renishaw Plc Goldman Sachs (2,987) 23,330 Sage Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (7,418) Renishaw Plc Credit Suisse 37,344 82,257 Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche E (10,780) Renishaw Plc Credit Suisse 37,344 82,257 Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche E (10,780) Renishaw Plc Credit Suisse 39,402 (89,151) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (92,660) Rentokil Initial Plc Credit Suisse 39,402 (89,151) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (973,366) Rentokil Initial Plc Credit Suisse 46,995 416,488 Rightmove Plc Credit Suisse 46,995 416,488 Rightmove Plc Goldman Sachs 54,701 (67,467) Segro Plc (Reit) Credit Suisse 500,574 Rightmove Plc Goldman Sachs 54,701 (67,467) Segro Plc (Reit) Credit Suisse 11,798 Rio Tinto Plc Credit Suisse 138,902 14,810 Severn Trent Plc Goldman Sachs 11,798 Rio Tinto Plc Credit Suisse 124,052 (13,114,481) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank (8,602) 8,513 Severn Trent Plc Goldman Sach Amerill Lynch (3,369,873) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank Gent Merrill Lynch (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank Gent Merrill Lynch (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan Merrill Lynch (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank Gent Merrill Lynch (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank Gent Merrill Lynch (14,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (16,875) Hyman II Lynch (16,875) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (16,875) JP Morgan (16,875) JP Morgan (16,875) JP Morgan	,					•		(211,311)
Renishaw Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   1,235   32,347   Sage Group Plc/The   Citibank   (2,016)   Renishaw Plc   Deutsche Bank   305   174,795   Sage Group Plc/The   JP Morgan   (4,668)   Renishaw Plc   Citibank   (235)   25,556   Sage Group Plc/The   Credit Suisse   (14,785)   Renishaw Plc   Goldman Sachs   (2,987)   23,330   Sage Group Plc/The   Goldman Sachs   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Credit Suisse   37,344   82,257   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   HSBC   58,631   167,084   Sage Group Plc/The   Deutsche E   (10,780)   Renishaw Plc   Credit Suisse   39,402   (89,151)   Schroders Plc   Goldman Sachs   (226,784)   Rentokil Initial Plc   Credit Suisse   39,402   (89,151)   Schroders Plc   Goldman Sachs   (10,73,366)   Rentokil Initial Plc   HSBC   H							Credit Suisse	(9,730)
(2,016) Renishaw Plc Deutsche Bank 305 174,795 Sage Group Plc/The JP Morgan 1,4688 Renishaw Plc Citibank (235) 25,556 Sage Group Plc/The JP Morgan 149,825 11,798 Rio Tinto Plc Goldman Sachs (26,32898) Riols Royce Holdings Plc Credit Suisse 138,902 Rio Tinto Plc Goldman Sachs (21,464) Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche Bank (22,464) Sage Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (2,987) 23,330 Sage Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (2,987) 23,330 Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche Bank (10,780) Renishaw Plc Credit Suisse 37,344 82,257 Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche Bank (10,780) Renishaw Plc HSBC 58,631 167,084 Sage Group Plc/The Deutsche Bank (10,780) Rentokil Initial Plc Citibank 12,832 (109,355) Schroders Plc Goldman Sachs (226,784) Rentokil Initial Plc HSBC 169,115 (46,182) Schroders Plc Citibank (16,488 Rightmove Plc Citibank 26,742 (13,110) Schroders Plc Bank of Am Merrill Lync (13,144,81) Rio Tinto Plc Goldman Sachs 54,701 (67,467) Segro Plc (Reit) Credit Suiss 11,798 Rio Tinto Plc Credit Suisse 138,902 14,810 Severn Trent Plc Goldman Sachs (13,144,81) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Credit Suisse — 8,225 Severn Trent Plc Gredit Suis (13,149,87) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Credit Suisse — 8,225 Severn Trent Plc Gredit Suis (13,140,864) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Reit) HSBC (16,511) (158,821) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch — (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) Citibank (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch — (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (16,875) (44,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (16,875) JP Morgan (16,			· ·		192,740	Sage Group Pic/The		73,283
(2,016)         Renishaw Plc         Deutsche Bank         305         174,795         Sage Group Plc/The         JP Morgan           (4,668)         Renishaw Plc         Citibank         (235)         25,556         Sage Group Plc/The         Credit Suis           (7,418)         Renishaw Plc         Goldman Sachs         (2,987)         23,330         Sage Group Plc/The         Goldman S           (10,780)         Renishaw Plc         HSBC         58,631         167,084         Sage Group Plc/The         Deutsche E           (10,780)         Renishaw Plc         HSBC         58,631         167,084         Sage Group Plc/The         Deutsche E           (92,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Goldman S           (226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           186,637         Rightmove Plc         Credit Suisse         46,995         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Credit Suisse           53,601         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         14	(0,173)	Renishaw Fic			32 347	Sage Group Plc/The		(10,344)
(4,668)         Renishaw Plc         Citibank         (235)         25,556         Sage Group Plc/The         Credit Suis           (14,785)         Renishaw Plc         Goldman Sachs         (2,987)         23,330         Sage Group Plc/The         Goldman S           (10,780)         Renishaw Plc         HSBC         58,631         167,084         Sage Group Plc/The         Deutsche E           (92,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Citibank         12,832         (109,355)         Schroders Plc         Goldman S           (226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rightmove Plc         Credit Suisse         46,995         Merrill Lync         Merrill Lync           416,488         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           500,574         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701	(2,016)	Renishaw Plc						58,978
(7,418)         Renishaw Plc         Credit Suisse         37,344         82,257         Sage Group Plc/The         Deutsche E         (10,780)         Renishaw Plc         HSBC         58,631         167,084         Sage Group Plc/The         HSBC         Goldman S         (29,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Citibank         12,832         (109,355)         Schroders Plc         Goldman S         Goldman S         (226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Citibank         And Farmill Lync         HSBC	. , ,				25,556		Credit Suisse	8,623
(10,780)         Renishaw Plc         HSBC         58,631         167,084         Sage Group Plc/The         HSBC           (92,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Citibank         12,832         (109,355)         Schroders Plc         Goldman S           (226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Bank of Am           186,637         Rightmove Plc         Citibank         26,742         (13,110)         Schroders Plc         Gredit Suis           573,601         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           500,574         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701         (67,467)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052							Goldman Sachs	365
(92,660)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Citibank         12,832         (109,355)         Schroders Plc         Goldman Stribunk           (226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Bank of Am           186,637         Rightmove Plc         Credit Suisse         46,995         Merrill Lync         Credit Suisse           416,488         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suisse           500,574         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701         (67,467)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           (5,750,0777)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse							Deutsche Bank	31,276
(226,784)         Rentokil Initial Plc         Credit Suisse         39,402         (89,151)         Schroders Plc         Citibank           (973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Bank of Am           186,637         Rightmove Plc         Credit Suisse         46,995         (13,110)         Schroders Plc         Credit Suis           416,488         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           573,601         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701         (67,467)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         -         8,225         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suis           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>56,376</td>								56,376
(973,366)         Rentokil Initial Plc         HSBC         169,115         (46,182)         Schroders Plc         Bank of Am Merrill Lync           186,637         Rightmove Plc         Credit Suisse         46,995         (13,110)         Schroders Plc         Credit Suis           416,488         Rightmove Plc         Citibank         26,742         (13,110)         Schroders Plc         Credit Suis           573,601         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           500,574         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suisse           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse         -								158,029 190,810
186,637   Rightmove Plc   Credit Suisse   46,995     416,488   Rightmove Plc   Citibank   26,742   (13,110)   Schroders Plc   Credit Suis   573,601   Rightmove Plc   JP Morgan   149,825   (44,790)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Credit Suis   500,574   Rightmove Plc   Goldman Sachs   54,701   (67,467)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Deutsche E   421,464   Rightmove Plc   HSBC   106,125   (177,531)   Segro Plc (Reit)   Citibank   101,684   Rio Tinto Plc   Credit Suisse   138,902   14,810   Severn Trent Plc   Goldman S   11,798   Rio Tinto Plc   Citibank   (21,464)   36,865   Severn Trent Plc   Bank of Arr   90,813   Rio Tinto Plc   HSBC   124,052   Merrill Lync   (5,750,077)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Credit Suisse   - 8,225   Severn Trent Plc   Gredit Suis   (6,832,898)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Citibank   (8,602)   8,513   Severn Trent Plc   JP Morgan   (16,511)   (158,821)   Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)   Bank of Arr   Merrill Lync   Merrill Lync   (13,3403,664)   Rolls Royce Holdings Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   - (13,326)   Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)   JP Morgan   (16,875)   Merson   Plc (Reit)   JP Morgan   JP Mor							Bank of America	
416,488         Rightmove Plc         Citibank         26,742         (13,110)         Schroders Plc         Credit Suis           573,601         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           500,574         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701         (67,467)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suisse           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse         —         8,225         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suisse           (33,32,898)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Citibank         (8,602)         8,513         Severn Trent Plc         JP Morgan           (3,369,873)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Bank of America <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>(10,102)</td><td>33343.31.13</td><td>Merrill Lynch</td><td>104,658</td></t<>					(10,102)	33343.31.13	Merrill Lynch	104,658
573,601         Rightmove Plc         JP Morgan         149,825         (44,790)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Credit Suis           500,574         Rightmove Plc         Goldman Sachs         54,701         (67,467)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Deutsche E           421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse         -         8,225         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suisse           (6,832,898)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Citibank         (8,602)         8,513         Severn Trent Plc         JP Morgan           (13,114,481)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         HSBC         (16,511)         (158,821)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         Bank of Am           (3,369,873)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Bank of Ame		•			(13,110)	Schroders Plc	Credit Suisse	34,662
421,464         Rightmove Plc         HSBC         106,125         (177,531)         Segro Plc (Reit)         Citibank           101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Arr           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Arr           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse         -         8,225         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suiss           (6,832,898)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Citibank         (8,602)         8,513         Severn Trent Plc         JP Morgan           (13,114,481)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         HSBC         (16,511)         (158,821)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         Bank of Arr           (3,369,873)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Bank of Arr         (16,511)         (13,326)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         Citibank           (13,403,664)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         JP Morgan         (16,875)         (44,535)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         JP Morgan		Rightmove Plc	JP Morgan	149,825		• ,	Credit Suisse	(9,135)
101,684         Rio Tinto Plc         Credit Suisse         138,902         14,810         Severn Trent Plc         Goldman S           11,798         Rio Tinto Plc         Citibank         (21,464)         36,865         Severn Trent Plc         Bank of Am           90,813         Rio Tinto Plc         HSBC         124,052         Severn Trent Plc         Merrill Lync           (5,750,077)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Credit Suisse         -         8,225         Severn Trent Plc         Credit Suisse           (6,832,898)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Citibank         (8,602)         8,513         Severn Trent Plc         JP Morgan           (13,114,481)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         HSBC         (16,511)         (158,821)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         Bank of Am           (3,369,873)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         -         (13,326)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         Citibank           (13,403,664)         Rolls Royce Holdings Plc         JP Morgan         (16,875)         (44,535)         Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)         JP Morgan	,	3					Deutsche Bank	11,892
11,798 Rio Tinto Plc Citibank (21,464) 36,865 Severn Trent Plc Bank of Arr Merrill Lync (5,750,077) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Credit Suisse – 8,225 Severn Trent Plc Credit Suis (6,832,898) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank (8,602) (13,114,481) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Bank of America (3,369,873) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch – (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) Gitibank (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc JP Morgan (16,875) (44,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan						<b>o</b> , ,		42,020
90,813 Rio Tinto Plc HSBC 124,052 Merrill Lync (5,750,077) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Credit Suisse – 8,225 Severn Trent Plc Credit Suiss (6,832,898) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc Citibank (8,602) 8,513 Severn Trent Plc JP Morgan (13,114,481) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc HSBC (16,511) (158,821) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) Bank of Amerill Lynch (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc JP Morgan (16,875) (44,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan							Goldman Sachs	8,400
(5,750,077)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcCredit Suisse-8,225Severn Trent PlcCredit Suiss(6,832,898)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcCitibank(8,602)8,513Severn Trent PlcJP Morgan(13,114,481)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcHSBC(16,511)(158,821)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)Bank of Amerill Lynch(3,369,873)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcBank of America Merrill Lynch-(13,326)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)Citibank(13,403,664)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcJP Morgan(16,875)(44,535)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)JP Morgan				* ' '	30,005	Severii Hent Pic		10,675
(6,832,898) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (13,114,481) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (3,369,873) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (14,4535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan (16,875) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc (16,815) Rolls Royce Holdings P				127,002	8.225	Severn Trent Plc	Credit Suisse	3,676
(13,114,481)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcHSBC(16,511)(158,821)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)Bank of Amerill Lynch(3,369,873)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcBank of America Merrill Lynch-(13,326)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)Citibank(13,403,664)Rolls Royce Holdings PlcJP Morgan(16,875)(44,535)Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)JP Morgan				(8,602)	1 '			3,805
Merrill Lynch – (13,326) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) Citibank (13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc JP Morgan (16,875) (44,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan	,	, ,	HSBC	(16,511)			Bank of America	
(13,403,664) Rolls Royce Holdings Plc JP Morgan (16,875) (44,535) Shaftesbury Plc (Reit) JP Morgan	(3,369,873)	Rolls Royce Holdings Plc		•	·		Merrill Lynch	80,982
			Merrill Lynch	_		• • • •		2,097
								29,437
	(47,463)	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	Bank of America		(65,379)	Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	43,214 82,559

	et unrealised appreciation/ depreciation)
(148,848) Shaftesbury Pic (Reit) 180,1111 Smith & Nephew Pic Bank of America Merrill Lynch 180,1111 Smith & Nephew Pic Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19,010 Smith & Nephew Pic Credit Suisse Spage (19,921 Smith & Nephew Pic Credit Suisse Spage (19,942) Smiths Group Pic Spirax-Sarce Engineering Pic Credit Suisse Sparax Sarce Engineering Pic Credit Spirax Sarce Engineering Pic Credit Spirax Sarce Engineering Pic Spirax-Sarce Engineering Pic Spirax-Sarce Engineering Pic Spirax-Sarce Engineering Pic Credit Spirax Sarce Engineering Pic Spirax-Sarce	USD
180,111   Snith & Nephew Pic	
Marrill Lynch   To.296   A.922   Smith & Nephew Pic   Citibank   S4.669   A.922   Smith & Nephew Pic   Credit Suisse   5.298   206,788   Vodafone Group Pic   JP Morgan   Goldman Sachs   5.488   96,388   Vodafone Group Pic   JP Morgan   A.922   Smith & Nephew Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.488   96,388   Vodafone Group Pic   JP Morgan   A.922   Smiths Group Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.734   A.924	(6,764)
348,996   Smith & Nephew Pic   Citibank   54,609   1,523,795   Vodafone Group Pic   Citibank   1,523,795   Vodafone Group Pic   Difference   Diffe	,
4.9.22   Smith & Nephew Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.288   206.788   Vodafone Group Pic   JP Morgan   (47.7944)   Smiths Group Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.488   (48.376)   Smiths Group Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.734   (7.78.388   Vodafone Group Pic   Goldman Sachs   (47.78.388   Vodafone Group Pic   Goldman Sachs   (48.376)   Smiths Group Pic   Credit Suisse   8.964   (49.298)   Smiths Group Pic   Credit Suisse   (49.297)   Smiths Group Pic   Gibbank   (49.298)   Smiths Group Pic   Gibbank   (49.298)   Smiths Group Pic   HSBC   (17.209)   Weir Group Pic/The   Goldman Sachs   (17.209)   Weir Group Pic/The   Goldman Sachs   (47.771)   Weir Group Pic/The   (47.771)   Weir Group Pic/The   (47.771)   Weir Gr	32,493
19.010   Smith & Nephew Pic   Goldman Sachs   5.488   93.848   93.848   94.848   9	80,192
(147,944) Smiths Group Plc Goldman Sachs (3.376) Smiths Group Plc Credit Suisse (19.428) Smiths Group Plc Ditabank (19.428) Smiths Group Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (50.017) Smiths Group Plc HSBC (105.170) Smiths Group Plc HSBC (105.017) Smiths Group Plc HSBC (19.532) Smiths Group Plc HSBC (19.532) Smiths Group Plc HSBC (19.620) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (16.121) Plc (16.121) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (16.121) Plc	(26,712)
(8.376) Smiths Group Plc Citibank (15.532) Smiths Group Plc Citibank (15.932) Smiths Group Plc Citibank (15.932) Smiths Group Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (14.24) (17.220) Weir Group Plc/The Gilibank (17.220) Weir Group Plc/The Goldman Sachs (18.747) Weir Group Plc/The Bank of America Merrill Lynch (18.3420) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (19.620) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (19.621) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (19.6221) Spirax-Sarco Engineeri	66,043 (229,717)
(19,428) Smiths Group Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (15,512) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (15,6017) Smiths Group Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (19,620) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (16,121) Spirax-Sarco Engineerin	(332,875)
(9,907)   Smiths Group Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   6,424   (43,966)   Weir Group Plc/The   Goldman Sachs   (17,220)   Weir Group Plc/The   Goldman Sachs   (19,771)   Weir Group Plc/The   Goldman Sachs   (10,2774)   Weir Group Plc/The   HSBC   Goldman Sachs   (10,304)   (10,2774)   Weir Group Plc/The   HSBC   (10,2774)	81,308
Merrill Lynch	92,993
1105,170   Smiths Group Plc   HSBC   H258   JP Morgan   43,529   Merill Lynch	20,796
(56,017) Smiths Group Pic (3,420) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (19,620) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (9,673) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (16,121) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (17,121) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (18,121) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Pic (18,121)	.,
(19,620) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (9,673) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (1,578) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (16,121) SSE Plc (17,121) SSE Plc (1	217,870
(19,673)   Spirax-Sarco Engineering Ptc   Merrill Lynch   Me	405,680
Merrill Lynch   32,881   (829)   Whitbread Plc   JP Morgan   (1,978)   Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc   (16,121)   Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc   Obutsche Bank   54,800   339,225   William Hill Plc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (39,797)   1,629   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   37,170   SSE Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (3,042)   Merrill Lynch   (3,042)   Merrill Lynch   (3,042)   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Ly	104,248
(1,578) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc (16,121) Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc Deutsche Bank (20,078) SSE Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (18,780) SSE Plc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (19,080) St James's Place Plc Bank (26,639) Standard Chartered Plc (480,890) Standard Chartered Plc (33,550) Standard Chartered Plc (34,776) Standard Chartered Plc (515,440) Standard Life Aberdeen Plc (57,286) Standard Life Aberdeen Plc (510,377) Tate & Lyle Plc (20,087) Tate & Lyle	210,974
16,121   Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc   70,245   SSE Plc   SSE Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (30,979)   1,629   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   37,170   SSE Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (30,042)   45,392   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   45,392   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   45,392   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   45,392   William Hill Plc   JP Morgan   JP Mo	(1,065)
Top	(140,064)
37,170   SSE Plc	(14,307) (356)
Merrill Lynch   (3,042)   45,392   William Hill Plc   Credit Suisse	(330)
123,131   SSE Plc	(697)
33,165   SSE Pic   HSBC   (18,790)   1,910,650   William Hill Pic   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   58,697   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Standard Chartered Pic   JP Morgan   2,952   225,176   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Citibank   Werrill Lynch   HSBC   Standard Chartered Pic   JP Morgan   2,952   225,176   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Citibank   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Deutsche Bank   (26,639)   Standard Chartered Pic   JP Morgan   2,952   225,176   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Deutsche Bank   (154,607)   Standard Chartered Pic   HSBC   HSBC   Merrill Lynch   (13,624)   Wm Morrison   Supermarkets Pic   Deutsche Bank   (11,026)   (15,421)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   HSBC   (15,421)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   HSBC   (15,421)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (11,026)   (15,421)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (270,687)   (2,522)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (23,4876)   Workspace Group Pic (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (270,687)   (270	(9,915)
Merrill Lynch   158,697   Supermarkets Plc   Merrill Lynch   158,097   Merrill Lynch   158,097   Merrill Lynch   158,097   Merrill Lynch   M	(417,356)
(190,890)         St James's Place Plc         HSBC         180,248         291,552         Wm Morrison         Citibank           (480,890)         Standard Chartered Plc         Deutsche Bank         (26,639)         Supermarkets Plc         Citibank           (39,085)         Standard Chartered Plc         Goldman Sachs         5,130         Supermarkets Plc         Deutsche Bank           (154,607)         Standard Chartered Plc         HSBC         11,679         666,740         Wm Morrison         Supermarkets Plc         Deutsche Bank           (154,607)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (13,624)         (37,075)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC           (515,140)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Citibank         (11,026)         (15,421)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Citibank           (57,286)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Gitibank         (270,687)         (43,876)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank           351,310         Tate & Lyle Plc         JP Morgan         (41,426)         (43,876)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Bank of America           407,965         Tate & Lyle Plc         Deutsche Bank         (78,872)         21,660         WPP Plc         JP M	, ,
(480,890)         Standard Chartered Plc (39,085)         Deutsche Bank (39,085)         (26,639)         Supermarkets Plc (39,085)         Citibank (39,085)         Standard Chartered Plc (63,550)         Deutsche Bank (39,085)         Standard Chartered Plc (53,550)         Standard Chartered Plc (54,607)         Standard Chartered Plc (54,607)         Standard Chartered Plc (54,607)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc (54,607)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc (55,140)         Bank of America Merrill Lynch (11,026)         (15,624)         (37,075)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC HSBC         HSBC (2,525)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC (2,525)         HSBC (2,525)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (13,624)         Deutsche Bank (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (3,054)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (3,054)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (3,054)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (3,054)         Merrill Lynch (2,052)         Merri	(19,936)
(39,085)         Standard Chartered Plc         JP Morgan         2,952 (83,550)         225,176         Wm Morrison         Deutsche Bank           (154,607)         Standard Chartered Plc         HSBC         11,679         666,740         Wm Morrison         Supermarkets Plc         Deutsche Bank           (284,776)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (13,624)         (37,075)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC           (515,140)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Citibank         (11,026)         (15,421)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Citibank           (57,286)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         Citibank         (270,687)         (43,876)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank           351,310         Tate & Lyle Plc         JP Morgan         (41,426)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank           407,965         Tate & Lyle Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (311,259)         24,630         WPP Plc         Credit Suisse           103,377         Tate & Lyle Plc         Deutsche Bank         (7,486)         92,880         WPP Plc         JP Morgan           697,474         Taylor Wimpey Plc         JP Morgan         (104,057)         United States <t< td=""><td></td></t<>	
Ga,550  Standard Chartered Plc   Goldman Sachs   (154,607) Standard Chartered Plc   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   Merrill Lynch   (13,624)   (37,075) Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   HSBC   HSBC   (15,421) Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   HSBC   (27,526)   Standard Life Aberdeen Plc   HSBC   (2,885   (2,252) Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (270,687)   (43,876)   Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   Deutsche Bank   (33,498)   Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   JP Morgan   (41,426)   (43,876)   (43,876)   WPP Plc   Goldman Sachs   (43,876)   WPP Plc	(44,598)
(154,607)         Standard Chartered Plc (284,776)         HSBC (284,776)         HSBC (31,624)         Wm Morrison (37,075)         Wm Morrison (37,075)         Supermarkets Plc (37,075)         HSBC (37,075)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC (HSBC (37,075)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         HSBC (2,525)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Citibank         (270,687)         (43,876)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank (43,872)         Deutsche Bank (78,872)         24,630         WPP Plc         Deutsche Bank (78,872)         Deutsche Bank (74,886)	(40.470)
Standard Life Aberdeen Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (13,624)   (37,075)   Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   HSBC	(49,470)
Merrill Lynch   (13,624)   (37,075)   Workspace Group Plc (Reit)   HSBC	(137,246)
(515,140) Standard Life Aberdeen Plc (57,286) Standard Life Aberde	39,909
(57,286)         Standard Life Aberdeen Plc         HSBC         2,885         (2,252)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Deutsche Bank           351,310         Tate & Lyle Plc         JP Morgan         (41,426)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           407,965         Tate & Lyle Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (311,259)         24,630         WPP Plc         Credit Suisse           103,377         Tate & Lyle Plc         Deutsche Bank         (7,8872)         21,660         WPP Plc         JP Morgan           36,256         Tate & Lyle Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (38,656)         92,880         WPP Plc         Goldman Sachs           276,611         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (38,656)         WPP Plc         United States           1,191,104         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Credit Suisse         (177,703)         (21,417)         2U Inc         HSBC           1,191,104         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Deutsche Bank         (138,461)         2U Inc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           1990,782         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Deutsche Bank         (138,661)         2U Inc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch           100,000         Taylor Wimpey Plc	8,640
200,633   Tate & Lyle Plc	1,942
407,965         Tate & Lyle Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (311,259)         (33,498)         Workspace Group Plc (Reit)         JP Morgan Credit Suisse           103,377         Tate & Lyle Plc         Deutsche Bank         (78,872)         21,660         WPP Plc         JP Morgan Goldman Sachs           36,256         Tate & Lyle Plc         HSBC         (7,486)         92,880         WPP Plc         Goldman Sachs           276,611         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (38,656)         WPP Plc         Goldman Sachs           697,474         Taylor Wimpey Plc         JP Morgan         (104,057)         United States           1,191,104         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Credit Suisse         (177,703)         (21,417)         2U Inc         HSBC           1,191,104         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Deutsche Bank         (138,461)         (133,001)         2U Inc         Bank of America           990,782         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Deutsche Bank         (138,461)         (133,001)         2U Inc         Bank of America           537,990         Taylor Wimpey Plc         Goldman Sachs         (11,288)         (83,171)         2U Inc         Goldman Sachs	
Merrill Lynch	37,839
103,377   Tate & Lyle Plc   Deutsche Bank   (78,872)   21,660   WPP Plc   JP Morgan   Goldman Sachs   276,611   Taylor Wimpey Plc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (38,656)   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   (38,656)   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   Merrill Lynch   (38,656)   Merrill Lynch   Merrill L	36,059
36,256 Tate & Lyle Plc	(8,544)
276,611   Taylor Wimpey Plc	(3,575)
Merrill Lynch	(18,054)
697,474 Taylor Wimpey Plc JP Morgan (104,057) 191,683 Taylor Wimpey Plc Citibank (6,275) 1,191,104 Taylor Wimpey Plc Credit Suisse (177,703) 990,782 Taylor Wimpey Plc Deutsche Bank (138,461) 537,990 Taylor Wimpey Plc Goldman Sachs (11,288)  Winted States (21,417) 2U Inc HSBC (133,001) 2U Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (83,171) 2U Inc Citibank	11,430,494
191,683 Taylor Wimpey Plc Citibank (6,275) 1,191,104 Taylor Wimpey Plc Credit Suisse (177,703) 990,782 Taylor Wimpey Plc Deutsche Bank (138,461) 537,990 Taylor Wimpey Plc Goldman Sachs (11,288)  191,683 Taylor Wimpey Plc Citibank (6,275) (177,703) (177,703) (183,001) 2U Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch Citibank	
1,191,104 Taylor Wimpey Plc Credit Suisse (177,703) 990,782 Taylor Wimpey Plc Deutsche Bank (138,461) 537,990 Taylor Wimpey Plc Goldman Sachs (11,288) (83,171) 2U lnc HSBC (133,001) 2U lnc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (83,171) 2U lnc Githank	440.004
990,782 Taylor Wimpey Plc Deutsche Bank (138,461) 537,990 Taylor Wimpey Plc Goldman Sachs (11,288) (83,171) 2Ll loc Githank	146,064
537,990 Taylor Wimpey Pic Goldman Sachs (11,288)   (83,171) 211 Inc Citibank	359,103
110 200 Toylor Wimney Die LICEC (40 700)   (00,177) 20 110 Olidanik	226,225
112,360 Taylor Wimpey Pic HSBC (16,763) (01,840) 21 Inc Goldman Sachs	246,936
(2,150,761) Iesco Pic HSBC 484,698 (60,782) 211 Inc Credit Suisse	414,533
(41,790) TULAG Goldman Sachs 29,284 (00,792) 25 line Cledit odisse (22,886) 2U Inc JP Morgan	156,083
(37,610) TUI AG Bank of America (3,207) 3M Co Bank of America (3,207) 3M Co (3,207) 3M	
(101 247) THI AC Credit Suigno 101 280 Merriii Lynch	45,860
(770) Tullett Prehon Plc Credit Suisse 26 (1,746) 3M C0 Credit Suisse	32,772
(13 987) Tullett Prehon Plc Citibank (546) (9,102) SW CO Citibank	90,292
(25) Tullett Prehon Plc Deutsche Bank (1) 32,644 Aaron's Inc Credit Suisse	(132,208)
(2.703) Tullett Prehon Plc Bank of America 20,507 Adion's IIIC Citibank	(35,170)
Merrill Lynch (78) (19,220) Abbott Laboratories Goldman Sachs	(116,834) 8,091
(381,177) Tullett Prebon Pic HSBC 12,957 (3.285) Abbott Laboratories Bank of America	0,031
37,018 Unilever Pic Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,431
Merrill Lynch 66,646 (10,359) Abbott Laboratories Credit Suisse	4,820
15,820 Unilever Pic Deutsche Bank 28,482 (2,600) Abbott Laboratories IP Morgan	163
46,310 Unilever Pic Goldman Sachs 21,413 5,720 AbbVie Inc HSBC	(7,809)
44,067 Unilever Plc Credit Suisse 111,527 57,118 AbbVie Inc JP Morgan 19,939 Unilever Plc Citibank (6,025)	(76,538)
43 336 Uniloyor Plo HSPC 112 024 70,014 Abbvie inc Bank of America	
37 045 Unileyer Pic IP Morgan 95 145	(149,130)
133 325 United Utilities Group Plc Goldman Sachs 26 945 25,050 Abb Vie Inc Citibank	(123,747)
34,665 United Utilities Group Plc Credit Suisse 3,142 8,416 AbbVie Inc Credit Suisse	(11,277)

	P d. G		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, ,,,	B d. th		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
	Abiomed Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,058)	(6,220)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Citibank	33,028
	Abiomed Inc	Citibank	4,386	(9,994)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	JP Morgan	98,342
. , ,	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	JP Morgan	44,879	(12,155)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Credit Suisse	119,970
	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	5,415	(2,078)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	HSBC	20,510
(16,866)	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Bank of America		205,851	Aflac Inc	Citibank	(168,798)
		Merrill Lynch	17,878	68,228	Aflac Inc	JP Morgan	75,863
(, - ,	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Citibank	57,131	20,610	Aflac Inc	Bank of America	4 0 4 0
. , ,	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Credit Suisse	45,798		A.G I	Merrill Lynch	1,649
(18,892)	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America		2,777	Aflac Inc	HSBC	3,194
(17 472)	Acadia Boolty Trust (Boit)	Merrill Lynch	30,416 22,015	14,105 15,673	Aflac Inc AGCO Corp	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	16,221 (105,009)
	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit) Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	9,440	13,173	AGCO Corp	Bank of America	(105,009)
	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)  Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	7,923	13,173	AGCO Corp	Merrill Lynch	(52,692)
10,628	Accenture Plc 'A'	HSBC	42,147	8,550	AGCO Corp	JP Morgan	(43,524)
17,582	Accenture Plc 'A'	Bank of America		5,623	AGCO Corp	Citibank	(6,073)
17,302	Accenture Fig A	Merrill Lynch	42,021	19,061	AGCO Corp	HSBC	(124,618)
14,853	Accenture Plc 'A'	Citibank	(38,618)	45,340	AGCO Corp	Goldman Sachs	(62,185)
9,599	Accenture Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	38,108	38.732	Agilent Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(02, 103)
5,434	Accenture Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	21,573	30,732	Aglierit reciliologies inc	Merrill Lynch	(40,281)
2,770	Accenture Plc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(2,377)	6,303	Agilent Technologies Inc	Citibank	(8,635)
,	Activision Blizzard Inc	Credit Suisse	33,449	47,883	Agilent Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(479,309)
. , ,	Activision Blizzard Inc	Citibank	(1,746)	25,391	Agilent Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	(254,164)
(23,866)	Activision Blizzard Inc	JP Morgan	88,543	3,197	Agilent Technologies Inc	HSBC	(32,002)
(2,824)	Activision Blizzard Inc	Bank of America		46,910	Agilent Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(81,356)
(2,021)	ACTIVISION BILLEGIA INC	Merrill Lynch	8,952	(38,342)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(01,000)
17,560	Acuity Brands Inc	Bank of America		(00,012)	rigido i riarriadocatidato filo	Merrill Lynch	57,896
,		Merrill Lynch	(266,385)	(45,873)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	266,522
2,066	Acuity Brands Inc	Citibank	(35,783)		Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	73,129
7,694	Acuity Brands Inc	JP Morgan	(177,501)	(23,039)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	HSBC	78,919
10,303	Acuity Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	(237,690)	(36,007)		Citibank	198,399
(9,907)	Adient Plc	HSBC	51,021	(57,141)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	331,989
(7,431)	Adient Plc	Citibank	(594)	283,798	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(350,098)
(16,892)	Adient Plc	Goldman Sachs	21,444	195,350	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(187,701)
(53,211)	Adient Plc	Credit Suisse	266,618	52,108	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(63,832)
(35,164)	Adient Plc	JP Morgan	168,562	162,165	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
12,655	Adobe Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(200,274)
		Merrill Lynch	(86,181)	125,594	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(99,847)
1,853	Adobe Inc	HSBC	(12,526)	(20,000)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Bank of America	
	ADT Inc	Citibank	16,988			Merrill Lynch	(43,400)
(286,325)		Credit Suisse	39,499	(39,726)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Credit Suisse	(96,931)
35,218	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Bank of America			Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Citibank	(52,104)
		Merrill Lynch	(2,113)		Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	HSBC	(144,307)
9,292	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Credit Suisse	(6,411)	(34,594)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	JP Morgan	(91,476)
17,880	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Citibank	7,331		Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(122,725)
9,905	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Citibank	(110,144)	1	Air Lease Corp	Goldman Sachs	(10,616)
4,213	Advance Auto Parts Inc	JP Morgan	(14,535)	(4,310)	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Goldman Sachs	6,482
1,162	Advanced Energy	Bank of America	(4.440)	71,706	Akamai Technologies Inc	Citibank	(237,347)
4.000	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	(4,416)	55,127	Akamai Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(40 ====
4,063	Advanced Energy	ID Moreon	(7.070)	20.504	Akamai Tashaslasiss Iss	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(43,550)
10 110	Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(7,273)	39,561	Akamai Technologies Inc		(30,260)
10,448	Advanced Energy Industries Inc	Cradit Cuisas	(10.702)	34,401	Akamai Technologies Inc	HSBC	(25,418)
(10.150)		Credit Suisse	(18,702)	26,836	Akamai Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(30,593)
	Advanced Micro Devices Inc Advanced Micro Devices Inc	HSBC Citibank	(3,836) (34,308)	25,870 22,160	Akamai Technologies Inc Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(53,118) (260,602)
, , ,		JP Morgan	(34,306) (265,474)	29,319		Citibank	(260,602)
	Advanced Micro Devices Inc AECOM	Bank of America		(21,470)	Alarm.com Holdings Inc Alaska Air Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	67,415
(24,334)	ALCOW	Merrill Lynch	49,642	(31,898)	Alaska Air Group Inc	Bank of America	07,415
(60.713)	AECOM	Citibank	79,124	(31,096)	Alaska Ali Group Ilic	Merrill Lynch	104,306
(61,080)	AECOM	Goldman Sachs	50,424	(13,958)	Alaska Air Group Inc	Credit Suisse	34,476
52,438	AerCap Holdings NV	JP Morgan	(283,690)	(15,896)	Alaska Air Group Inc	HSBC	39,263
46,538	AerCap Holdings NV AerCap Holdings NV	Bank of America	` ' '	(33,447)	Alaska Air Group Inc	JP Morgan	84,643
-0,000	, is out i loidings it	Merrill Lynch	(231,294)	(7,474)	Albemarle Corp	Credit Suisse	62,034
16,853	AerCap Holdings NV	Citibank	(67,075)	(17,590)	Albemarle Corp	Goldman Sachs	77,921
173,919	AES Corp/VA	Bank of America		(27,723)	Albemarle Corp	Bank of America	11,021
110,018	, 100 001p, VA	Merrill Lynch	(78,264)	(21,123)	, abomane ourp	Merrill Lynch	146,932
66,743	AES Corp/VA	JP Morgan	(14,016)	(45,785)	Albemarle Corp	Citibank	168,489
118,020	AES Corp/VA	Citibank	(92,056)	(60,132)	•	JP Morgan	499,096
95,968	AES Corp/VA	Credit Suisse	(20,153)	(20,332)	Albemarle Corp	HSBC	161,461
119,390	AES Corp/VA	Goldman Sachs	(80,028)		Alcoa Corp	Bank of America	101,701
,	•	Bank of America		(1.7,721)		Merrill Lynch	55,665
(14 948)	Affiliated Managers						

Holding Description Counterparty	USĎ	Holding	Description	Countarnarty	appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	090	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
United States continued			United States continued		
(6,317) Alcoa Corp HSBC	22,362		Alphabet Inc 'C'	Goldman Sachs	62,022
(39,607) Alcoa Corp JP Morgan	140,209	(18,438)	Altria Group Inc	Citibank	58,264
(6,052) Alexandria Real Estate Equities Inc (Reit) JP Morgan	(33 165)	(16,897) (20,867)	Altria Group Inc Altria Group Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	38,694 47,785
Equities Inc (Reit) JP Morgan (11,090) Alexandria Real Estate	(33,165)	(17,839)	Altria Group Inc	Credit Suisse	40,851
Equities Inc (Reit) Goldman Sachs	(3,972)	(27,473)	•	Bank of America	40,001
(1,875) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc Citibank	22,331	(=1, 0)	, and Group mo	Merrill Lynch	67,584
(2,680) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc Goldman Sachs	38,280	(514)	Amazon.com Inc	Bank of America	
(1,560) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	43,433
Merrill Lynch	19,921	11,671	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(6,145) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc Credit Suisse	110,671	00.000	ANAO NISI SELEMBA	Merrill Lynch	(12,721)
(1,530) Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc HSBC (3,638) Align Technology Inc Bank of America	19,403	32,388 99,223	AMC Networks Inc 'A' AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Citibank JP Morgan	(58,298) (268,894)
(3,036) Aligh rechinology inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch	171,404	16,913	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(45,834)
(3,022) Align Technology Inc JP Morgan	133,799	6,760	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(11,468)
(989) Alleghany Corp Credit Suisse	4,431	3,750	Amdocs Ltd	Bank of America	(11,100)
(6,520) Alleghany Corp Goldman Sachs	141,978	,		Merrill Lynch	(6,487)
(1,204) Alleghany Corp Citibank	33,182	3,680	Amdocs Ltd	HSBC	18,678
(1,400) Alleghany Corp HSBC	9,027	19,900	Amdocs Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(35,359)
(1,989) Alleghany Corp JP Morgan	8,911	19,760	Amedisys Inc	Bank of America	
3,530 Allegion Plc Goldman Sachs	(8,733)	4.400	A Para Lan	Merrill Lynch	23,317
(10,699) Allergan Plc JP Morgan	195,203 30.260	4,129	Amedisys Inc	Credit Suisse	(17,177) 14.349
(1,610) Allergan Plc Goldman Sachs (9,219) Allergan Plc Citibank	163,222	11,572 13,154	Amedisys Inc Amedisys Inc	Citibank HSBC	,
(12,737) Allergan Plc Credit Suisse	227,656	11,901	Amedisys Inc	JP Morgan	(54,721) (49,508)
(6,320) Allergan Pic HSBC	113,230	(11,090)	AMERCO	Bank of America	(49,500)
(13,339) Allete Inc Bank of America	110,200	(11,000)	, will too	Merrill Lynch	231,116
Merrill Lynch	7,203	(11,347)	AMERCO	Citibank	174,971
(8,918) Allete Inc Citibank	15,161	(6,809)	AMERCO	JP Morgan	90,560
(10,339) Allete Inc JP Morgan	414		AMERCO	Credit Suisse	82,354
1,427 Alliance Data Systems Corp HSBC	(16,782)	9,429	Ameren Corp	Citibank	(17,727)
17,015 Alliance Data Systems Corp Credit Suisse	(194,252)	12,830	Ameren Corp	Bank of America	(0.000)
5,399 Alliance Data Systems Corp Citibank	(36,929)	40 727	Ameron Corn	Merrill Lynch	(9,366)
3,639 Alliance Data Systems Corp JP Morgan 15,160 Alliance Data Systems Corp Goldman Sachs	(42,795) (97,085)	48,737 24,471	Ameren Corp Ameren Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	79,441 39,888
(7,610) Alliant Energy Corp Goldman Sachs	6,333	5,830	Ameren Corp	Goldman Sachs	(6,909)
(17,802) Alliant Energy Corp Credit Suisse	(14,598)	48,760	American Airlines Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,514)
(24,444) Alliant Energy Corp JP Morgan	(20,044)	(100,130)			(= 1,= 1 1)
57,209 Allison Transmission			Communities Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	92,323
Holdings Inc HSBC	(193,072)	(8,474)	American Campus		
59,428 Allison Transmission Bank of America		<i>,</i> _, ,,	Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	5,593
Holdings Inc Merrill Lynch	(154,513)	(54,478)	American Campus	Bank of America	52.200
104,575 Allison Transmission Holdings Inc Citibank	(188,235)	(65.045)	Communities Inc (Reit) American Campus	Merrill Lynch	53,388
68,636 Allison Transmission	(100,233)	(65,045)	Communities Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	10,458
Holdings Inc JP Morgan	(246,403)	(29 114)	American Campus	or worgan	10,430
43,694 Allison Transmission	(210,100)	(20,111)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	9,000
Holdings Inc Credit Suisse	(156,861)	100,038	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	JP Morgan	(558,212)
80,900 Allison Transmission		51,456	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Bank of America	
Holdings Inc Goldman Sachs	(125,022)			Merrill Lynch	(135,844)
39,786 Allstate Corp/The JP Morgan	(5,570)	37,229	American Electric Power		
42,142 Allstate Corp/The Bank of America	(40.004)	00.405	Co Inc	HSBC	72,410
Merrill Lynch	(13,064)	22,195	American Electric Power	Cradit Cuisas	42.160
27,129 Allstate Corp/The Citibank 4,599 Allstate Corp/The Credit Suisse	(51,816)	6,661	Co Inc American Express Co	Credit Suisse Bank of America	43,169
3,235 Allstate Corp/The HSBC	(1,134) (453)	0,001	Andrican Express CO	Merrill Lynch	(16,453)
71,761 Ally Financial Inc JP Morgan	(23,814)	58,858	American Express Co	Citibank	(283,696)
73,891 Ally Financial Inc Citibank	(59,852)	4,796	American Express Co	HSBC	(11,031)
211,647 Ally Financial Inc Bank of America	, , ,	38,286	American Express Co	Credit Suisse	(88,470)
Merrill Lynch	(33,864)	1,330	American Express Co	JP Morgan	(3,059)
140,318 Ally Financial Inc Credit Suisse	(43,499)	17,961	American Financial Group	Bank of America	, <u>.</u>
79,258 Ally Financial Inc HSBC	(42,389)	00.705	Inc/OH	Merrill Lynch	(24,247)
94,830 Ally Financial Inc Goldman Sachs	(43,017)	20,705	American Financial Group	ID Morgan	(04.470)
(68,406) Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,788	23,291	Inc/OH American Financial Group	JP Morgan	(84,476)
(41,651) Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc Credit Suisse	89,550	23,231	Inc/OH	Citibank	(59,858)
(16,780) Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc Goldman Sachs	11,132	25,232	American Financial Group	3.0000 III	(55,555)
(83,570) Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc Citibank	(15,878)	_=,	Inc/OH	Credit Suisse	(102,947)
(39,188) Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc JP Morgan	84,254	(20,208)	American Homes 4 Rent		. , ,
785 Alphabet Inc 'A' Credit Suisse	(48,548)		(Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(10,912)
168 Alphabet Inc 'A' HSBC	(10,390)				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(123,780)	American Homes 4 Rent			313,320	Annaly Capital Management		
(26 512)	(Reit) 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	4,762	175 510	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(160,079)
(30,513)	American Homes 4 Rent (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(7,303)	175,518	Annaly Capital Management Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(88,637)
(48,687)	American Homes 4 Rent	Citib and	5.040	4,402	Ansys Inc	JP Morgan	(35,745)
(27,769)	(Reit) 'A' American Homes 4 Rent	Citibank	5,842	6,134	Ansys Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,717)
(4.4.500)	(Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(14,995)	9,732	Ansys Inc	Citibank	(57,127)
(14,500)	American International Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(15,026)	17,700 7,198	Ansys Inc Ansys Inc	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(88,648) (81,121)
(70,068)	American International	Citib and	440.007	(91,909)	Antero Resources Corp	Bank of America	
(113,130)	Group Inc American International	Citibank	110,007	(30,642)	Antero Resources Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	164,517 47,189
, , ,	Group Inc	JP Morgan	(116,524)	(61,740)	Antero Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	95,080
9,498	American National Insurance Co	Credit Suisse	(10,353)	23,150	AO Smith Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(170,153)
5,701	American National	Bank of America		44,170	AO Smith Corp	Goldman Sachs	(118,630)
2.705	Insurance Co American National	Merrill Lynch	(7,126)	(10,813)		Citibank	3,839
2,785	Insurance Co	Citibank	(9,469)	(7,790) 29,481	Aon Plc Apartment Investment &	JP Morgan	(24,811)
	American Tower Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(24,467)		Management Co 'A' (Reit)	JP Morgan	6,191
(2,278)	American Tower Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(17,267)	18,549	Apartment Investment & Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(13,912)
	American Tower Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(183,546)	10,028	Apartment Investment &	·	
. , ,	American Tower Corp (Reit) American Water Works Co Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(94,932)	6,714	Management Co 'A' (Reit) Apartment Investment &	Credit Suisse	2,106
(31,270)	American water works of me	Merrill Lynch	(71,314)	0,714	Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Citibank	(7,788)
	American Water Works Co Inc American Water Works Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(12,961)	6,121	Apartment Investment &	HSBC	1 205
. , ,	American Water Works Co Inc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(8,844) (66)	55,550	Management Co 'A' (Reit) Apartment Investment &	повс	1,285
5,744	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Bank of America	, ,		Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(55,574)
26,208	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(20,161) (199,705)	8,629 14,272	Apergy Corp Apergy Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(61,870) (102,330)
16,355	Ameriprise Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(69,734)	28,585	Apergy Corp	Bank of America	
152 8,630	Ameriprise Financial Inc Ameriprise Financial Inc	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(652) (46,743)	26,840	Apergy Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(173,511) (45,360)
12,210	Ametek Inc	Citibank	(37,241)	24,768	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(14,365)
11,360 21,256	Ametek Inc Ametek Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(33,285) (60,940)	33,696 26,682	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit) Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(19,544)
12,911	Ametek Inc	Bank of America	* ' '	20,002	Apple Hospitality Inc (Neit)	Merrill Lynch	(26,415)
C 405	Amentals In a	Merrill Lynch	(41,444)	89,424	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(51,866)
6,405 35,340	Ametek Inc Ametek Inc	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(18,767) (94,424)	12,043 3,012	Apple Inc Apple Inc	Credit Suisse	(71,174) (78,402)
44,266	Amgen Inc	Credit Suisse	(193,442)	1,560	Apple Inc	Bank of America	
	Amgen Inc Amgen Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(155,038) (207,592)	1,070	Apple Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(21,918) (27,852)
42,099	Amgen Inc	Bank of America	, , ,	20,340	Applied Industrial	Bank of America	
21,190	Amgen Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(87,987) (62,509)	32,144	Technologies Inc Applied Industrial	Merrill Lynch	(16,272)
9,310	Amgen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(27,219)	32,144	Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(125,683)
3,414	AMN Healthcare Services Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(9,457)	61,031	Applied Materials Inc	Bank of America	
(04)	Amneal Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	105	7,070	Applied Materials Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(139,151) (6,209)
, ,		Citibank	2,329	17,240	Applied Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	(16,139)
	Amphenol Corp 'A' Analog Devices Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	183,827	(11,893)	AptarGroup Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,806
, , ,	ŭ	Merrill Lynch	432,574		AptarGroup Inc	Credit Suisse	4,720
	Analog Devices Inc Analog Devices Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	47,417 115,259		AptarGroup Inc Aptiv Plc	JP Morgan Citibank	7,249 32,329
	Analog Devices Inc	JP Morgan	228,634		Aptiv Plc	Credit Suisse	70,035
	Analog Devices Inc	Goldman Sachs	88,904 47,346		Aptiv Plc	JP Morgan	73,057
(3,970) 125,670	Analog Devices Inc Annaly Capital	HSBC	47,346	(4,660) (2,024)	Aptiv Plc Aptiv Plc	Goldman Sachs HSBC	22,905 28,579
	Management Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(97,734)	(25,477)	Aqua America Inc	JP Morgan	(45,859)
262,792	Annaly Capital Management Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(193,152)	(13,374)	Aqua America Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,407)
329,104	Annaly Capital Management			(34,104)	Aqua America Inc	Citibank	20,462
171,603	Inc (Reit) Annaly Capital Management	Credit Suisse	(271,511)	(98,830) 12,610	Aqua America Inc Aramark	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(177,894) 32,045
,,,,,,,	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(141,572)	12,010	, admini	Joidinan Odons	02,040

	Description		(depreciation)				(depreciation)
(44,290)		Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
(44,290)	United States continued				United States continued		
	Arch Capital Group Ltd	Bank of America	(4.070)	31,889	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Citibank	(46,239)
(14 000)	Arch Capital Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(4,872) (9,041)	44,080 13,080	Assured Guaranty Ltd Assured Guaranty Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(230,098) (12,079)
	Arch Capital Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(8,621)	8,778	Assured Guaranty Ltd Assured Guaranty Ltd	HSBC	(45,821)
	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	HSBC	44,475		AT&T Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
(25,649)	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Bank of America	,	, ,		Merrill Lynch	28,911
		Merrill Lynch	73,613		AT&T Inc	Credit Suisse	(31,401)
, , ,	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Credit Suisse	60,348	( -, -,	AT&T Inc	Goldman Sachs	73,194
	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Goldman Sachs	211,618 86,982		AT&T Inc AT&T Inc	Citibank	153,663 (42,598)
, , ,	Arconic Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	22,236	85,634	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan Bank of America	, , ,
, , ,	Arconic Inc	Citibank	12,706	05,054	Atherie Holding Eta A	Merrill Lynch	(166,130)
	Arconic Inc	Bank of America	,	37,639	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Credit Suisse	(155,073)
		Merrill Lynch	19,516	96,589	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(397,947)
	Arconic Inc	Credit Suisse	83,644	38,941	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(98,131)
, , ,	Arconic Inc	JP Morgan	44,930	(52,647)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	(420,650)
. , ,	Arista Networks Inc	HSBC	151,202	(19,113)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(136,481)
	Arista Networks Inc	Credit Suisse	125,058	(16,528)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Citibank	18,016
. , ,	Arista Networks Inc	Citibank Goldman Sachs	69,273	(20,334) 1,500	Atmos Energy Corp Autodesk Inc	Citibank	46,158
. , ,	Arista Networks Inc Arista Networks Inc	Bank of America	9,802	15,894	Automatic Data	Goldman Sachs	(1,001)
(10,504)	Alista Networks IIIC	Merrill Lynch	36,409	15,694	Processing Inc	Credit Suisse	10,172
(10.238)	Arista Networks Inc	JP Morgan	185,810	64,161	Automatic Data	Bank of America	,
, , ,	Armstrong World	g	,	,	Processing Inc	Merrill Lynch	29,514
,	Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	17,952	23,255	Automatic Data	,	,
17,849	Armstrong World	Bank of America			Processing Inc	Citibank	(82,323)
	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,281	12,213	Automatic Data		
10,716	Armstrong World				Processing Inc	HSBC	7,816
04.044	Industries Inc	Citibank	4,286	10,017	Automatic Data	ID Manage	0.444
24,214	Armstrong World Industries Inc	JP Morgan	35,869	6,470	Processing Inc Automatic Data	JP Morgan	6,411
25,030	Armstrong World	JF Morgan	33,609	0,470	Processing Inc	Goldman Sachs	(11,471)
20,000	Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,118	(17,929)	AutoNation Inc	Citibank	12,730
3,092	Armstrong World		,	(28,136)	AutoNation Inc	JP Morgan	37,702
	Industries Inc	HSBC	4,638	(11,648)	AutoNation Inc	Credit Suisse	15,608
	Arrow Electronics Inc	Citibank	(37,702)	(21,316)	AutoNation Inc	Bank of America	
	Arrow Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	(174,945)			Merrill Lynch	(2,984)
	Arrow Electronics Inc	Credit Suisse	(109,569)	1,304	AutoZone Inc	Bank of America	
-,	Arrow Electronics Inc Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(201,011)	1,012	AutoZone Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	54,299 (24,217)
	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	HSBC	(21,489) (10,094)	992	AutoZone Inc	Credit Suisse	14,285
	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Bank of America	(10,001)	310	AutoZone Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,599
(,,	3	Merrill Lynch	(63,075)	842	AutoZone Inc	JP Morgan	12,125
(6,427)	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Citibank	2,956	722	AutoZone Inc	HSBC	13,873
(35,852)	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	JP Morgan	(58,675)	14,520	AvalonBay Communities		
	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Goldman Sachs	(14,927)		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	63,307
,	ASGN Inc	Credit Suisse	(119,308)	7,996	AvalonBay Communities	Bank of America	
13,090	ASGN Inc	Bank of America	(95.740)	0.202	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	880
6,675	ASGN Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(85,740) (35,177)	9,302	AvalonBay Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(23,255)
	ASGN Inc	HSBC	(31,108)	2,094	AvalonBay Communities	Ollibarik	(20,200)
	ASGN Inc	JP Morgan	(76,812)	_,00.	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	9,130
	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(15,505)	5,023	Avangrid Inc	Credit Suisse	4,219
	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	57,125	10,505	Avangrid Inc	Citibank	(5,883)
	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	HSBC	6,661	3,837	Avangrid Inc	JP Morgan	3,223
	Aspen Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	(35,071)	13,520	Avangrid Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,120)
,	Aspen Technology Inc	JP Morgan	(143,965)	5,260	Avery Dennison Corp	HSBC	(4,656)
35,440	Aspen Technology Inc	Bank of America	(40.404)	1,970	Avery Dennison Corp	Citibank	6,343
5,300	Aspen Technology Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(12,404) 2,757	2,442 12,990	Avery Dennison Corp Avery Dennison Corp	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(5,861) 29,744
	Aspen Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	(38,150)	64,303	Avery Dennison Corp	JP Morgan	(154,327)
	Associated Banc Corp	Goldman Sachs	50,251	(2,696)	Avista Corp	Bank of America	
	Assurant Inc	Bank of America	00,201	(2,000)	, wieta corp	Merrill Lynch	3,235
,. 55/		Merrill Lynch	(58,854)	(20,038)	Avista Corp	JP Morgan	24,246
(4,692)	Assurant Inc	JP Morgan	(19,050)	4,713	Avnet Inc	Bank of America	
,	Assurant Inc	Credit Suisse	(9,484)			Merrill Lynch	(12,254)
	Assurant Inc	HSBC	(15,676)	121,450	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Credit Suisse	(120,217)	00.075	AVA Emiliable Hall	Merrill Lynch	(69,227)
22,891	Assured Guaranty Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(40,059)	89,076 (21,150)	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(47,210) 47,588

Holding			(depreciation)				appreciation (depreciation
	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(54,702)	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Bank of America		(1,790)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Goldman Sachs	36,97
		Merrill Lynch	101,199	(9,134)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	HSBC	62,60
	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Citibank	10,069		BeiGene Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	118,59
	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	JP Morgan	63,509	(23,127)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Bank of America	
	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	40,015			Merrill Lynch	387,37
	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	58,672	(20,229)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Credit Suisse	16,18
9,351	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Bank of America		(18,960)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Citibank	246,8
		Merrill Lynch	9,164	3,795	Belden Inc	Credit Suisse	(36,12
24,834	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Citibank	2,235	5,716	Bemis Co Inc	Bank of America	
	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(571)	0.040	D : 0 I	Merrill Lynch	4
	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Citibank	159,086	9,340	Bemis Co Inc	Citibank	3,5
	Baker Hughes a GE Co	JP Morgan	111,530	17,810	Bemis Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,5
(166,888)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Bank of America	0.10.001	28,150	Bemis Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	9,7
(05.000)	Dall Oak	Merrill Lynch	312,081	(16,800)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	72,3
(35,693)	Ball Corp	Bank of America	E0 400		Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Citibank	82,4
(00,000)	D.II O.	Merrill Lynch	58,180	(5,670)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	43,4
	Ball Corp	Citibank	42,160	(28)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	HSBC	3
	Ball Corp	Goldman Sachs	32,885	(3,885)	Berry Global Group Inc	Credit Suisse	16,9
	Ball Corp	JP Morgan	29,763	(47,694)	Berry Global Group Inc	Bank of America	
	Ball Corp	HSBC	5,315	/=	Day Olahal C	Merrill Lynch	69,6
8,037	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Credit Suisse	(47,901)	(7,110)	Berry Global Group Inc	Citibank	3,9
12,837	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Bank of America	(00 -00)	75,694	Best Buy Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(692,5
		Merrill Lynch	(39,538)	73,856	Best Buy Co Inc	Bank of America	
	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Citibank	(25,577)			Merrill Lynch	(350,8
31,004	Bank of Hawaii Corp	JP Morgan	(184,784)	43,359	Best Buy Co Inc	Citibank	(262,7
(10,572)	Bank of New York Mellon	Bank of America		31,832	Best Buy Co Inc	JP Morgan	(330,0
	Corp/The	Merrill Lynch	41,548	44,680	Best Buy Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(198,0
126,124)	Bank OZK	Bank of America		(35,847)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	18,2
		Merrill Lynch	303,959	(65,701)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	Citibank	(1,3
, ,	Bank OZK	Credit Suisse	102,945	(39,582)	BGC Partners Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	20,1
	Bank OZK	JP Morgan	409,023	(5,486)	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
, ,	Bank OZK	Citibank	367,209			Merrill Lynch	60,2
	Bank OZK	Goldman Sachs	388,782	(979)	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	Citibank	11,7
	Bank OZK	HSBC	84,323	(4,626)	Bio-Techne Corp	Credit Suisse	43,2
(10,806)	BankUnited Inc	Bank of America		(11,140)	Bio-Techne Corp	Goldman Sachs	68,9
		Merrill Lynch	16,101	(3,662)	Bio-Techne Corp	HSBC	25,3
	BankUnited Inc	Citibank	8,102	(9,714)	Bio-Techne Corp	Bank of America	
(47,920)	BankUnited Inc	Goldman Sachs	61,939			Merrill Lynch	39,7
(5,538)	BankUnited Inc	HSBC	17,334	(3,735)	Bio-Techne Corp	Citibank	35,2
	BankUnited Inc	Credit Suisse	28,727	(5,461)	Bio-Techne Corp	JP Morgan	51,0
123,503)	Barrick Gold Corp	Citibank	(28,406)	25,544	Biogen Inc	Bank of America	
144,117)	Barrick Gold Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(243,6
		Merrill Lynch	47,559	35,707	Biogen Inc	Citibank	(499,5
(34,150)	Barrick Gold Corp	Credit Suisse	6,632	39,595	Biogen Inc	JP Morgan	(351,5
(37,363)	Barrick Gold Corp	JP Morgan	14,945	13,697	Biogen Inc	Credit Suisse	(136,0
	Barrick Gold Corp	Goldman Sachs	(13,630)	26,258	Biogen Inc	HSBC	(260,7
(13,570)	Bausch Health Cos Inc	Bank of America		3,320	Biogen Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,0
*		Merrill Lynch	60,387	(745)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Bank of America	
(8,856)	Bausch Health Cos Inc	Citibank	31,970			Merrill Lynch	3,1
	Bausch Health Cos Inc	HSBC	154,713	(4,688)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	HSBC '	(1,0
	Bausch Health Cos Inc	JP Morgan	121,814	(15,231)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Citibank	72,3
64,766	Baxter International Inc	Bank of America		(25,729)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	JP Morgan	(5,6
		Merrill Lynch	(168,392)	(23,046)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Credit Suisse	(5,0
35,991	Baxter International Inc	JP Morgan	(120,570)	91,079	BJ's Wholesale Club	Bank of America	
15,209	Baxter International Inc	Citibank	(33,916)		Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(150,2
17,846	Baxter International Inc	Credit Suisse	(59,784)	11,663	BJ's Wholesale Club	•	, -,
12,244	Baxter International Inc	HSBC	(41,017)		Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(21,4
	BB&T Corp	JP Morgan	17,614	9,618	BJ's Wholesale Club		` '
	BB&T Corp	Bank of America	,-	"	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(17,6
. , /	•	Merrill Lynch	11,115	(28,195)	Black Hills Corp	Citibank	61,4
(35,690)	BB&T Corp	Goldman Sachs	48,313	(18,722)	Black Hills Corp	JP Morgan	(19,6
	Becton Dickinson and Co	Bank of America	,	29,470	Black Knight Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,9
,, . <b></b> 0,		Merrill Lynch	(246,988)	(84)	BlackBerry Ltd	Bank of America	
(13 491)	Becton Dickinson and Co	Credit Suisse	(21,046)			Merrill Lynch	
	Becton Dickinson and Co	Citibank	82,528	(48,658)	Blackstone Mortgage Trust	WICHIII LYTIOIT	
	Becton Dickinson and Co	JP Morgan	62,526 (16,126)	(40,000)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	20,9
	Becton Dickinson and Co			(60.374)	Blackstone Mortgage Trust	or morgan	20,8
		Goldman Sachs	(65,962)	(00,374)		Citibank	40.0
191,377	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	Bank of America	(407 500)	60.000	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Citibank	42,8
114 007	Dod Doth & Davis III	Merrill Lynch	(497,580)	69,360	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	(24,2
114,867	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(180,341) (43,376)	102,291	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(95,1

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
111,348	Bloomin' Brands Inc	JP Morgan	(38,972)	(10,215)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Bank of America	
73,214	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Citibank	(60,768)	' '	3	Merrill Lynch	17,774
(13,418)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Citibank	81,179	9,486	Brinker International Inc	Credit Suisse	(42,118)
(13,605)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Credit Suisse	184,076	41,519	Brinker International Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
(1,379)	Bluebird Bio Inc	HSBC	18,658			Merrill Lynch	(139,504)
(15,435)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Bank of America		12,511	Brinker International Inc	Citibank	(41,662)
		Merrill Lynch	90,603	91,479	Brinker International Inc	JP Morgan	(406, 167)
(29,365)	Bluebird Bio Inc	JP Morgan	385,620	8,414	Brinker International Inc	HSBC	(37,358)
11,069	Boeing Co/The	HSBC	(167,253)	62,503	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Credit Suisse	(122,506)
2,747	Boeing Co/The	Citibank	(22,361)	87,387	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Bank of America	( 1)
6,013	Boeing Co/The	Credit Suisse	(90,856)	04.070	Distrib Marris Co. Tele Co.	Merrill Lynch	(99,621)
233	Boeing Co/The	Bank of America	(222)	81,970	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Citibank	(184,433)
E 902	Desing Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(233)	8,680	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Goldman Sachs	(16,633)
5,893	Boeing Co/The	JP Morgan	(89,043)	19,778	Brixmor Property Group	Credit Suisse	(17.900)
910 (12,365)	Boeing Co/The BOK Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(4,143) 124,392	62,117	Inc (Reit) Brixmor Property Group	Bank of America	(17,800)
(14,312)	BOK Financial Corp	Bank of America	124,552	02,117	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(76,404)
(14,512)	BOILT mandar corp	Merrill Lynch	70.415	20,364	Brixmor Property Group	Merriii Lyricii	(10,404)
(11,239)	BOK Financial Corp	Citibank	55,970	20,001	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(24,844)
(14,274)		HSBC	143,596	27.848	Brixmor Property Group	on on one	(= :, 0 : :)
(997)	Booking Holdings Inc	Bank of America	,		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(25,063)
( /	3 1 3 3	Merrill Lynch	135,522	(708)	Broadcom Inc	HSBC	34,919
(157)	Booking Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	15,406	(810)	Broadcom Inc	Credit Suisse	38,469
(230)	Booking Holdings Inc	HSBC	22,570	(1,647)	Broadcom Inc	Citibank	24,952
57,534	Booz Allen Hamilton			(8,392)	Broadcom Inc	JP Morgan	412,532
	Holding Corp	Citibank	13,233	(1,633)	Broadcom Inc	Bank of America	
76,087	Booz Allen Hamilton	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	82,140
	Holding Corp	Merrill Lynch	127,065	(3,620)	Broadcom Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,803
63,622	Booz Allen Hamilton	ID M	170 551	2,330	Broadridge Financial	11000	44.047
20.707	Holding Corp	JP Morgan	179,551	40.070	Solutions Inc	HSBC	14,217
29,767	Booz Allen Hamilton Holding Corp	Credit Suisse	87,813	16,973	Broadridge Financial Solutions Inc	JP Morgan	144,780
34,980	Booz Allen Hamilton	Credit Suisse	07,013	37 022	Broadridge Financial	or worgan	144,700
34,300	Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	15,434	37,022	Solutions Inc	Citibank	42,205
13,701	Booz Allen Hamilton	Columbia Caono	10,101	7,053	Broadridge Financial	Ollibariik	12,200
,	Holding Corp	HSBC	27,930		Solutions Inc	Credit Suisse	60,162
32,225	BorgWarner Inc	Bank of America	,	2,020	Broadridge Financial		
- , -	3	Merrill Lynch	(48,338)	, , ,	Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,336
36,396	BorgWarner Inc	Credit Suisse	(141,944)	30,485	Broadridge Financial	Bank of America	
12,072	BorgWarner Inc	Citibank	2,173		Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch	111,575
24,795	BorgWarner Inc	JP Morgan	(96,701)	14,550	Brookfield Asset		
3,916	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(4,268)		Management Inc 'A'	HSBC	(18,915)
6,821	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(00.00.1)	11,845	Brookfield Asset		
		Merrill Lynch	(30,081)		Management Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(15,399)
4,958	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(14,775)	23,750	Brookfield Asset	0 10 0 1	(00.075)
3,932 (29,423)	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(4,286) (3,237)	27 414	Management Inc 'A' Brookfield Property Inc	Credit Suisse	(30,875)
(12,240)	Boston Scientific Corp Boston Scientific Corp	Citibank HSBC	(3,237)	27,414	(Reit) 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(47,700)
(7,927)	Boston Scientific Corp	Credit Suisse	(9,037)	45,377	Brookfield Property Inc	WEITH LYNCH	(47,700)
(34,639)	Boston Scientific Corp	JP Morgan	(39,488)	40,577	(Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(87,578)
(25,190)	Boston Scientific Corp	Goldman Sachs	1,047	40,988	Brookfield Property Inc	0.00000	(0.,0.0)
(24,223)	Boston Scientific Corp	Bank of America	.,		(Reit) 'A'	Citibank	(68,040)
( , -,		Merrill Lynch	(18,652)	62,708	Brookfield Property Inc		(==,===,
5,430	Bottomline Technologies	Bank of America			(Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(121,026)
	DE Inc	Merrill Lynch	(8,145)	(66,130)	Brown & Brown Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,173
36,162	Bottomline Technologies			(43,895)	Brown & Brown Inc	Bank of America	
	DE Inc	Citibank	(62,922)			Merrill Lynch	14,485
10,785	Bottomline Technologies			(9,451)	Brown & Brown Inc	Citibank	6,049
	DE Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,776)	(44,405)	Brown & Brown Inc	JP Morgan	24,867
4,455	Bottomline Technologies	HEDC	(40.047)	(12,215)	Brown & Brown Inc	HSBC	6,840
40.040	DE Inc	HSBC	(10,647)	(25,877)	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Bank of America	25 402
13,642	Bottomline Technologies DE Inc	JP Morgan	(32,604)	(21,502)	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	35,193 56,765
78,789	Box Inc 'A'	Citibank	(89,819)	(12,863)	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	JP Morgan	33,958
65,573	Box Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(104,917)	(12,003)	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Citibank	2,959
50,324	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(10-7,317)	52,959	Bruker Corp	Citibank	(52,429)
55, <b>52</b> /	and a really fract (Field)	Merrill Lynch	(4,529)	55,975	Bruker Corp	JP Morgan	(65,491)
37,610	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(3,761)	35,526	Bruker Corp	Credit Suisse	(41,565)
44,036	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(3,083)	51,414	Bruker Corp	Bank of America	( ,)
106	Brandywine Realty Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(7)		-	Merrill Lynch	(29,306)
(3,048)	Brighthouse Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	12,893	(86,130)	Brunswick Corp/DE	Goldman Sachs	366,432

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
	Brunswick Corp/DE	Citibank	144,612	38,390	Capital One Financial Corp	Bank of America	
	Brunswick Corp/DE	HSBC	245,040			Merrill Lynch	(82,539)
	Brunswick Corp/DE	JP Morgan	364,477	40,779	Capital One Financial Corp	Citibank	(164,339)
(23,769)	Brunswick Corp/DE	Bank of America	100.071	31,239	Capital One Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(93,405)
(7,712)	Brunswick Corp/DE	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	182,071 66,555	2,405 8,829	Capital One Financial Corp Capital One Financial Corp	HSBC Credit Suisse	(7,191) (22,784)
(55,756)	Bunge Ltd	Bank of America	00,333	2,070	Capital One Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	(7,503)
(00,100)	24go 2.4	Merrill Lynch	106,494	11,204	Capitol Federal Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(7,171)
(94,040)	Bunge Ltd	Citibank	50,782	107,806	Capitol Federal Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(68,996)
	Bunge Ltd	Goldman Sachs	28,429	5,693	Capitol Federal Financial Inc	Bank of America	
	Bunge Ltd	HSBC	47,189			Merrill Lynch	(1,480)
(50,795)	Bunge Ltd	JP Morgan	105,654	41,701	Capitol Federal Financial Inc	Citibank	(12,927)
	Bunge Ltd	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	48,598	(27,395)	Capri Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	248,558
6,525 1,230	Burlington Stores Inc Burlington Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	(97,027) 8,648	(60,435) (46,453)	Capri Holdings Ltd Capri Holdings Ltd	HSBC	410,354 433,871
13,426	Burlington Stores Inc	Bank of America	0,040	(30,998)	Capri Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	289,521
.0, .20	Zamigion Giorge me	Merrill Lynch	(102,575)	(4,860)	Capri Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	36.373
9,201	Burlington Stores Inc	Citibank	(11,777)	13,923	Cardinal Health Inc	Bank of America	,-
21,828	Burlington Stores Inc	JP Morgan	(324,582)	,		Merrill Lynch	(55,135)
(61,798)	BWX Technologies Inc	Bank of America		6,973	Cardinal Health Inc	JP Morgan	(52,228)
		Merrill Lynch	168,709	31,820	Cardinal Health Inc	Goldman Sachs	(112,062)
	BWX Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,855	(5,578)	Carlisle Cos Inc	Citibank	279
	BWX Technologies Inc BWX Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	223,465	(43,689)	CarMax Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(35,825) (47,370)
. , ,	BWX Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	23,851 133,097	(46,901) (19,930)	CarMax Inc Carnival Corp	Goldman Sachs	(47,370) 22,493
	Cable One Inc	Goldman Sachs	31,496	(6,010)	Carnival Corp	JP Morgan	15,541
. , ,	Cable One Inc	Bank of America	01,100	15,896	Carter's Inc	Bank of America	
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(4,210)	,		Merrill Lynch	(153,396)
` ,	Cable One Inc	Citibank	10,665	21,529	Carter's Inc	JP Morgan	(382,786)
338	Cabot Corp	Citibank	(784)	13,580	Carter's Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,944)
17,241	Cabot Corp	Credit Suisse	(111,032)	12,490	Casey's General Stores Inc	Goldman Sachs	(49,188)
73,892 66,014	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Citibank Bank of America	(107,882)	(99,143)	Catalent Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(12,889)
00,014	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Merrill Lynch	(80,537)	(33,952)	Catalent Inc	Citibank	46,514
28,939	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Credit Suisse	(12,733)	(86,144)	Catalent Inc	Credit Suisse	14,102
1,252	CACI International Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(65,930)	Catalent Inc	Goldman Sachs	58,337
		Merrill Lynch	(2,247)	(11,753)	Catalent Inc	HSBC	2,703
5,127	CACI International Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	1,666	(67,009)	Catalent Inc	JP Morgan	(6,749)
10,013	CACI International Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	3,254	(8,892)	Caterpillar Inc	Citibank	31,211
7,088 30.642	CACI International Inc 'A' Cadence Design Systems Inc	Citibank HSBC	(59,291) (169,144)	(12,081)	Caterpillar Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	87,587
68,434	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Bank of America	(103,144)	(9,045)	Caterpillar Inc	Credit Suisse	107,636
00, .0 .	cadence 2 seign cycleme inc	Merrill Lynch	(364,069)	(5,140)	Caterpillar Inc	JP Morgan	61,166
58,627	Cadence Design Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(323,621)	58,378	Cathay General Bancorp	Citibank	(126,680)
136,476	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Citibank	(177,419)	16,889	Cathay General Bancorp	Bank of America	
104,663	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(575,121)			Merrill Lynch	(33,102)
46,590	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(123,933)	67,324	Cathay General Bancorp	JP Morgan	(204,665)
(180,088) (574,749)	Caesars Entertainment Corp Caesars Entertainment Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(5,403)	103,177 (11,728)	Cathay General Bancorp Cboe Global Markets Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(313,658) (57,409)
(374,749)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Merrill Lynch	132,192	(9,338)	Choe Global Markets Inc	Citibank	2,475
(272,338)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Citibank	43,574	(23,137)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	JP Morgan	(113,256)
(616,837)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	JP Morgan	(18,505)	(4,628)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Bank of America	, -,
(63,875)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	HSBC	(1,916)			Merrill Lynch	(16,869)
	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	21,927	107,278	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(458,077)
(9,843)	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(32,285)	56,825	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(212,774)
(4,510)	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(2.120)	67,630	CBS Corn 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(160,342)
(5,415)	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(2,120) (14,944)	3,550 36,763	CBS Corp 'B' CBS Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	434
(4,550)	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Citibank	5,369	30,703	CB3 Colp B	Merrill Lynch	24,631
(66,715)	Campbell Soup Co	Bank of America	2,000	20,591	CBS Corp 'B'	Citibank	3,912
. , ,		Merrill Lynch	245,511	61,861	CBS Corp 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,856)
	Campbell Soup Co	Credit Suisse	39,283	44,097	CBS Corp 'B'	Credit Suisse	(1,323)
	Campbell Soup Co	Citibank	78,666	4,676	CBS Corp 'B'	HSBC	(140)
	Campbell Soup Co	JP Morgan	20,161	24,743	CDK Global Inc	Citibank	(82,147)
(45,534) (55,574)	Cantel Medical Corp	Citibank	48,721	9,845	CDK Global Inc	Credit Suisse	(51,292)
(55,574)	Cantel Medical Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(27,787)	13,873	CDK Global Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,949)
		•		24.504	CDK Global Inc	JP Morgan	(179,766)
(51 740)	Cantel Medical Corp	Goldman Sachs	2 299	34 504			
	Cantel Medical Corp Cantel Medical Corp	Goldman Sachs JP Morgan	2,299 195,801	34,504 17,788	CDK Global Inc	HSBC	(92,675)

11.1.2	B d. G.	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		B d. d.	0 1.	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USI
	United States continued				United States continued		
36,350	CDW Corp/DE	Credit Suisse	(174,117)	(11,567)	Charter Communications		
9,190	CDW Corp/DE	HSBC	(44,903)		Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(20,08
23,546	CDW Corp/DE	Bank of America		(1,980)	Charter Communications		
		Merrill Lynch	(76,760)	/=	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	10,28
17,888	CDW Corp/DE	Citibank	(93,733)	(5,446)	Charter Communications	0'''	40.00
31,093	CDW Corp/DE	JP Morgan	(148,935)	(7.000)	Inc 'A'	Citibank	19,98
28,860	CDW Corp/DE	Goldman Sachs	(108,925)	(7,866)	Charter Communications	Bank of America	24.00
30,743	Celanese Corp	Credit Suisse	(287,140)	(4.275)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	21,86
29,224	Celanese Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(139,983)	(1,375)	Charter Communications Inc 'A'	HSBC	(2,87
28,591	Celanese Corp	Citibank	(105,787)	30,007	Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	JP Morgan	(128,73
19,933	Celanese Corp	JP Morgan	(186,174)	14,656	Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	Bank of America	(120,70
58,502	Celgene Corp	Credit Suisse	(94,427)	14,000	onecoccane ractory me, me	Merrill Lynch	(58,03
48,902	Celgene Corp	Bank of America	(01,127)	8,337	Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	Citibank	(40,85
10,002	Colgonia Colp	Merrill Lynch	(46,457)	12,858	Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(55,16
5,348	Celgene Corp	Citibank	(12,568)	1,989	Chemed Corp	HSBC	(35
27,075	Celgene Corp	JP Morgan	(43,481)	12,077	Chemed Corp	Bank of America	,00
5,455	Celgene Corp	HSBC	(9,273)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(33,81
	Centene Corp	Bank of America	, , ,	10,783	Chemed Corp	Citibank	(77,85
•		Merrill Lynch	(113,525)	23,129	Chemed Corp	JP Morgan	(4,16
(11,972)	Centene Corp	Credit Suisse	1,676	5,853	Chemed Corp	Credit Suisse	(6,86
	Centene Corp	HSBC	3,256	13,900	Chemed Corp	Goldman Sachs	(53,61
	Centene Corp	JP Morgan	430	88,277	Chemours Co/The	JP Morgan	(698,27
(502,779)	Centennial Resource			30,718	Chemours Co/The	Bank of America	
	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Citibank	799,419			Merrill Lynch	(74,95
(50,444)	Centennial Resource			17,313	Chemours Co/The	Citibank	(37,74
	Development Inc/DE 'A'	JP Morgan	89,286	57,091	Chemours Co/The	Credit Suisse	(451,59
(152,859)	Centennial Resource	Bank of America		(77,552)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Bank of America	
	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Merrill Lynch	330,175	(22.22)		Merrill Lynch	380,00
92,207	CenterPoint Energy Inc	Bank of America		(22,960)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	87,74
07.000	0 . 5 5	Merrill Lynch	(107,882)	(44,378)	Cheniere Energy Inc	JP Morgan	76,33
97,826	CenterPoint Energy Inc	Citibank	(127,174)	(7,270)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	35,73
70,441	CenterPoint Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(154,970)	777,298	Chesapeake Energy Corp	Bank of America	(407.54
17,138	CenterPoint Energy Inc CenturyLink Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(37,704) (30,503)	525,982	Chesapeake Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(427,51 (494,42
	CenturyLink Inc	Credit Suisse	21,393	212,466	Chesapeake Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(199,71
	CenturyLink Inc	Goldman Sachs	(28,925)	31,898	Chevron Corp	JP Morgan	(97,92
	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	Credit Suisse	54,074	16,328	Chevron Corp	Citibank	(100,25
	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	HSBC	2,419	29,622	Chevron Corp	HSBC	(90,94
	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	JP Morgan	8,891	30,370	Chevron Corp	Credit Suisse	(93,23
28,410	Cerner Corp	Goldman Sachs	(2,601)	46,286	Chimera Investment	0.041.040	(00,20
14,451	Cerner Corp	Citibank	(9,104)	,	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(25,92
14,145	Cerner Corp	Credit Suisse	21,848	67,232	Chimera Investment	Bank of America	(==,==
8,010	Cerner Corp	JP Morgan	7,250	, -	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(44,37
8,320	CF Industries Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(5,135)	78,488	Chimera Investment	•	•
24,050	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Goldman Sachs	(77,244)		Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(52,58
45,903	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Citibank	(117,971)	23,509	Chimera Investment	-	•
18,102	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Credit Suisse	(68,746)		Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(15,7
6,254	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	JP Morgan	(29,081)	13,748	Chimera Investment		
85,610	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Bank of America			Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(9,2
		Merrill Lynch	(278,233)	286	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Citibank	(13,09
3,717	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	HSBC	(17,284)	1,044	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Bank of America	
(15,460)	Charles River Laboratories					Merrill Lynch	(47,62
	International Inc	Goldman Sachs	73,155	399	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	JP Morgan	(19,6
(2,260)	Charles River Laboratories			980	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Goldman Sachs	(24,89
(0.050)	International Inc	Credit Suisse	17,705	22,631	Choice Hotels	0 111 0 1	(== 0)
(3,952)	Charles River Laboratories	Office	40.004	0.045	International Inc	Credit Suisse	(77,62
(44.000)	International Inc	Citibank	19,681	8,316	Choice Hotels	Citib and	(40.0
(11,338)	Charles River Laboratories	HODO	400.004	(4.4.505)	International Inc	Citibank	(16,21
(2.000)	International Inc	HSBC	130,894	(14,585)	Chubb Ltd	Credit Suisse	(38,94
(3,080)	Charles River Laboratories	Bank of America	20.004	(34,050)		Goldman Sachs	15,62
(24.070)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	22,084	(31,517)	Chubb Ltd	Citibank	80,99
	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Citibank	53,843	(7,986)	Chubb Ltd	JP Morgan	(21,32
(30,/33)	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Bank of America	27 566	(10,897)	Chubb Ltd	HSBC Goldman Sachs	(29,0
(21 665)	Charles Schwah Cara/Tha	Merrill Lynch	27,566 77,777	(5,000) (7,108)	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	(
	Charles Schwab Corp/The	JP Morgan	77,777	(7,198)	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Bank of America	/E 2/
,	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Credit Suisse	198,338	(2.260)	Church & Dwight Co. Inc.	Merrill Lynch	(6,33
	Charles Schwab Corp/The	HSBC Goldman Sachs	119,931	(2,260) (15,343)	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Citibank IP Morgan	(79
	Charles Schwab Corp/The Charter Communications	GUIUITIATI SACIIS	15,136	(15,343)	Church & Dwight Co Inc Church & Dwight Co Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(20,78 (32,32
(2 400)				L/4 D/D)	CHUICH & DWIGHT CO INC	OFFUIL OUISSE	1.37.37

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
5,093	Ciena Corp	HSBC	(6,774)	507	CMS Energy Corp	Citibank	(451)
5,237	Ciena Corp	Bank of America		726	CMS Energy Corp	JP Morgan	1,118
		Merrill Lynch	7,960	22,280	CMS Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	34,311
15,345	Ciena Corp	Credit Suisse	(20,409)	67,375	CNX Resources Corp	Bank of America	
(640)	Cigna Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(111,169)
		Merrill Lynch	5,523	43,821	CNX Resources Corp	Citibank	(13,146)
(7,146)		JP Morgan	70,531	89,502	CNX Resources Corp	JP Morgan	(132,463)
(2,192)		Credit Suisse	21,635	38,451	CNX Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	(58,175)
(6,504)	Cimarex Energy Co	Bank of America		151,970	CNX Resources Corp	Goldman Sachs	(46,463)
		Merrill Lynch	65,560		Coca-Cola Co/The	Credit Suisse	(17,596)
(4,156)		Credit Suisse	38,900	(14,520)	Coca-Cola European		
(7,197)	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Bank of America		(4.4.500)	Partners Plc	Goldman Sachs	3,701
(40.00=)	0	Merrill Lynch	(11,227)		Cognex Corp	Credit Suisse	93,528
(10,037)	•	Citibank	16,661	(19,617)	Cognex Corp	Bank of America	
, , ,	Cincinnati Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(59,598)	(04.040)	0	Merrill Lynch	83,568
	Cinemark Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,676	(21,046)		JP Morgan	135,536
. , ,	Cinemark Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	11,584	(17,664)	Cognizant Technology	Constit Contact	(54.000)
4,405	Cintas Corp	Citibank	(19,690)	(0.004)	Solutions Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(51,226)
4,851	Cintas Corp	JP Morgan	9,217	(6,321)	Cognizant Technology	ID Manage	(40.224)
7,041	Cintas Corp	Credit Suisse	12,374	(44.070)	Solutions Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(18,331)
10,470	Cintas Corp	Goldman Sachs	(18,757)	(14,976)	Coherent Inc	Bank of America	
4,755	Cirrus Logic Inc	Bank of America		(11.704)	Cohorant Inc	Merrill Lynch	333,216 314,900
10,200	Circus Logis Inc	Merrill Lynch	(39,847)	(11,794) (10,890)		Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	91.809
9,673	Cirrus Logic Inc Cirrus Logic Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(27,948) (109,595)	. , ,	Coherent Inc		59,895
33,116	Circo Systems Inc	Bank of America	, , , ,	(5,935)	Coherent Inc	Citibank	158,465
33,110	Cisco Systems inc	Merrill Lynch	(3,974)	(1,319)		JP Morgan HSBC	35,217
21,065	Cisco Systems Inc	Citibank	(70,989)	(84,010)		Goldman Sachs	67,637
135,444	Cisco Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(155,761)	(54,382)	Colfax Corp	Bank of America	
3,093	Cisco Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(3,557)	(34,302)	Collax Colp	Merrill Lynch	53,294
5,288	CIT Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(19,513)	(31,693)	Colfax Corp	Citibank	28,841
5,263	CIT Group Inc	HSBC	(19,420)	(46,160)	Colfax Corp	JP Morgan	65,113
20,794	CIT Group Inc	Bank of America		(28,657)	Colfax Corp	Credit Suisse	24,993
20,701	orr oroup me	Merrill Lynch	(48,034)	(16,175)	Colfax Corp	HSBC	23,939
44,844	CIT Group Inc	Citibank	(97,760)	2,980	Colgate-Palmolive Co	HSBC	(2,399)
57,101	CIT Group Inc	JP Morgan	(210,703)	16,873	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Citibank	(23,453)
8,750	Citigroup Inc	Bank of America	, , , ,	1,747	Colgate-Palmolive Co	JP Morgan	(1,485)
-,	- 1 <b>3</b> - 1	Merrill Lynch	(22,138)	11,258	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Bank of America	
30,221	Citigroup Inc	Credit Suisse	(177,699)	,	3	Merrill Lynch	(13,510)
36,742	Citigroup Inc	HSBC	(207,579)	15,330	Colgate-Palmolive Co	Goldman Sachs	(21,372)
10,080	Citigroup Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,733)	(161,940)	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	3,214
29,961	Citizens Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(69,799)	(611,872)	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(32,547)
54,644	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Bank of America		(275,252)	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
	·	Merrill Lynch	(61,748)			Merrill Lynch	22,020
39,119	Citizens Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(101,318)	14,889	Columbia Property Trust	Bank of America	
22,413	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(58,050)		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(18,165)
133,331	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(239,996)	51,733	Columbia Property Trust		
72,250	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,160)		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(55,872)
42,102	Citrix Systems Inc	Bank of America		60,227	Columbia Property Trust		
		Merrill Lynch	(92,203)		Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(60,227)
75,862	Citrix Systems Inc	Citibank	(172,965)	75,757	Columbia Property Trust		
103,979	Citrix Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(383,683)		Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(81,818)
59,098	Citrix Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(218,072)	11,455	Columbia Sportswear Co	Bank of America	
43,568	Citrix Systems Inc	HSBC	(149,298)			Merrill Lynch	(23,368)
11,240	Citrix Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(30,376)	4,174	Columbia Sportswear Co	Citibank	(21,914)
(6,265)	Clean Harbors Inc	Bank of America		2,798	Columbia Sportswear Co	JP Morgan	(14,885)
		Merrill Lynch	32,014	12,340	Columbia Sportswear Co	Goldman Sachs	(43,890)
(22,313)		JP Morgan	156,414	31,016	Comcast Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(49,936)
(2,162)	Clorox Co/The	Credit Suisse	(65)	37,185	Comcast Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(59,868)
(4,367)	Clorox Co/The	HSBC	(131)	10,531	Comcast Corp 'A'	Citibank	(24,853)
(1,123)		JP Morgan	(34)	5,714	Comcast Corp 'A'	HSBC	(9,200)
(2,435)	Clorox Co/The	Bank of America		10,548	Comerica Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,291)			Merrill Lynch	(30,642)
	CME Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(247,730)	29,347	Comerica Inc	JP Morgan	(171,533)
	CME Group Inc	Deutsche Bank	(29,470)	40,798	Comerica Inc	Citibank	(140,141)
(6,920)	CME Group Inc	Bank of America		32,046	Commerce Bancshares		
		Merrill Lynch	(67,954)		Inc/MO	Credit Suisse	(75,949)
	CME Group Inc	Citibank	(65,331)	15,182	Commerce Bancshares		
(6,702)	CME Group Inc	HSBC	(90,008)		Inc/MO	Citibank	(29,149)
,					O	- · · · ·	
(8,788)	CME Group Inc CME Group Inc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(118,023) (19,406)	5,879	Commerce Bancshares Inc/MO	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(6,996)

		_	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
49,199	Commerce Bancshares	ID M	(440,000)	(3,570)	Copart Inc	HSBC	(16,765)
(35,005)	Inc/MO CommScope Holding Co Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(116,602) 159,706		Copart Inc Copart Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(33,574)
	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Citibank	13,509	(13,073)	Copart Inc	Merrill Lynch	(65,503)
	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Goldman Sachs	178,877	(5,579)	Copart Inc	Credit Suisse	(27,226)
(54,685)	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Bank of America		(18,410)	Copart Inc	Goldman Sachs	(51,452)
(50.707)	0	Merrill Lynch	124,682	23,655	Core Laboratories NV	Citibank	(178,832)
	CommScope Holding Co Inc CommScope Holding Co Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	362,592 352,065	9,939	Core Laboratories NV	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(91,240)
10,647	Community Bank System Inc	Credit Suisse	(41,310)	42,187	Core Laboratories NV	JP Morgan	(520,588)
10,233	Community Bank System Inc	Citibank	(29,983)	1,824	Core Laboratories NV	Credit Suisse	(22,508)
19,292	Community Bank System Inc	JP Morgan	(74,853)	46,347	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
10,887	Community Bank System Inc	Bank of America	(07.000)	40.054	0 0::1 (0::)	Merrill Lynch	(6,952)
E 674	Comm\/ault Sustama Ina	Merrill Lynch	(27,000)	12,251 31,124	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(8,208)
5,674 4,471	CommVault Systems Inc CommVault Systems Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(24,512)	11,460	CoreCivic Inc (Reit) CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	39,216 14,440
.,	Committatil Cyclomic inc	Merrill Lynch	(16,811)	3,775	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Credit Suisse	(944)
6,099	CommVault Systems Inc	Citibank	(13,357)	2,570	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Citibank	(4,420)
29,220	CommVault Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(126,230)	2,351	CoreLogic Inc/United States	JP Morgan	(588)
, , ,	•	Goldman Sachs	41,308	(4,888)	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(15,739)
		Citibank	268,489	(18,193)	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(58,581)
(111,765) (113,507)	Conagra Brands Inc Conagra Brands Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	308,860 355,277	(14,225) 9,154	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit) Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(45,805)
(239,243)	Conagra Brands Inc	JP Morgan	748,831	3,134	Comersione OnDemand Inc	Merrill Lynch	(5,492)
(12,969)	Conagra Brands Inc	Bank of America	0,00 .	6,210	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	JP Morgan	(4,223)
, , ,	· ·	Merrill Lynch	32,941	33,370	Corning Inc	HSBC	(73,414)
(19,741)	Concho Resources Inc	Bank of America		29,784	Corning Inc	JP Morgan	(65,525)
(0.4.040)	Overly Breeze and Ive	Merrill Lynch	320,989	41,950	Corning Inc	Citibank	(70,057)
, , ,	Concho Resources Inc Concho Resources Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	447,309 449,204	71,650 117,980	Corning Inc Corning Inc	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(138,162) (165,511)
. , ,		Credit Suisse	65,884	(11,170)		Goldman Sacris	(103,311)
. , ,	Conduent Inc	JP Morgan	(69,692)	(,	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	7,988
(372,930)	Conduent Inc	Goldman Sachs	21,492	(16,115)	Corporate Office Properties		
(26,549)	Conduent Inc	Bank of America			Trust (Reit)	Citibank	13,859
42.000	Cara as Dhillias	Merrill Lynch	(2,655)	(17,285)	Corporate Office Properties	ID Massas	0.444
43,880	ConocoPhillips	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(135,150)	(25.681)	Trust (Reit) Corporate Office Properties	JP Morgan	3,111
131,028	ConocoPhillips	Citibank	(535,905)	(23,001)	Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	7,234
97,583	ConocoPhillips	JP Morgan	(241,030)	(92,986)	Corporate Office Properties		.,
76,734	ConocoPhillips	Credit Suisse	(189,569)		Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	71,604
4,532	Consolidated Edison Inc	Bank of America		(6,849)	CoStar Group Inc	Bank of America	04.050
4 542	Consolidated Edison Inc	Merrill Lynch	770	(10.074)	CoStor Crown Inc	Merrill Lynch	34,656
4,543 1,808	Consolidated Edison Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(8,359) 3,164	(10,074)	CoStar Group Inc CoStar Group Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	220,822 (40,872)
5,576	Consolidated Edison Inc	Credit Suisse	9,758		CoStar Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	34,763
,	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Citibank	398,223	(2,127)	CoStar Group Inc	HSBC	(19,696)
(5,728)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(8,380)	Costco Wholesale Corp	Goldman Sachs	95,465
(40.404)	0 (	Merrill Lynch	176,079	(2,820)	Costco Wholesale Corp	Citibank	37,365
(13,421) (10,142)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A' Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	442,088	(2,360) (1,014,250)	Costco Wholesale Corp	HSBC HSBC	17,127 (760,785)
, , ,	Continental Resources	JP Morgan	334,077		Coty Inc 'A' Coty Inc 'A'	Citibank	48,913
(12,501)	Inc/OK	Citibank	88,176		Coty Inc 'A'	Bank of America	40,010
(17,742)	Continental Resources	Bank of America	,	(= : = ; : : = ;		Merrill Lynch	(245,836)
	Inc/OK	Merrill Lynch	120,113	(159,915)	Coty Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(88,200)
(9,910)	Continental Resources			(6,156)	Cousins Properties Inc (Reit)	Citibank	1,108
(24.050)	Inc/OK	Goldman Sachs	48,684	(78,919)	Cousins Properties Inc (Reit) Cousins Properties Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	23,676
(34,959)	Continental Resources Inc/OK	JP Morgan	253,453	(84,766)	Cousins Properties inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	33,906
(22.810)	Continental Resources	or worgan	200,400	(63,873)	Cousins Properties Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	19,162
(==,= : = )	Inc/OK	HSBC	163,663	(26,640)	Covetrus Inc	Goldman Sachs	71,974
(10,312)	Continental Resources			(8,308)	Covetrus Inc	Bank of America	
	Inc/OK	Credit Suisse	74,762			Merrill Lynch	38,881
, ,	Cooper Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	8,582	(6,404)	Covetrus Inc	Credit Suisse	25,822
	Cooper Cos Inc/The Cooper Cos Inc/The	Citibank Goldman Sachs	29,996 80,192	298	Crane Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,485)
(7,257)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	Bank of America	00, 192	11,900	Crane Co	Citibank	(60,095)
(.,=0.)	p	Merrill Lynch	65,023	19,713	Crane Co	JP Morgan	(164,012)
(6,359)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	51,252	19,314	Crane Co	Credit Suisse	(160,692)
(1,255)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	HSBC	11,458	(2,570)	Credit Acceptance Corp	Goldman Sachs	45,559
(7,619)	Copart Inc	Citibank	(48,076)	(1,508)	Credit Acceptance Corp	Citibank	21,972

(2.215) Crown Castle International Croy (Reit) International Croy (Rei	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(1.99) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.095) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.096) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.096) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.096) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.097) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.097) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.098) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.0980) Credit Acceptance Corp (2.0		Haited Otates and address of				United Otatas and invest		
(2,05) Credit Acceptance Corp (2,057) Credit Acceptance Corp (2,058) Credit Acceptance Corp (	(1.070)		HCDC	60 162	10 126			
(2,257) Credit Acceptance Corp (732) Credit Acceptance Corp (733) Credit Acceptance Corp (734) Credit Acceptance Corp (735) Credit Acceptance Corp (736) Credit Acceptance Corp (737) Credit Acceptance Corp (738) Credit Acceptance Corp (739) Credit Suisse (739) Credit Acceptance (739)				,	10,130		Credit Suisse	(123 415)
(722)   Credit Acceptance Corp   Credit Suisse   22.619   3,956   Dave & Buster's   First-ainment Inc   Cribbank   (122.55)   Crown Caste International   Corp (Red)   Credit Suisse   22.619   A.74   Dave & Buster's   First-ainment Inc   Corp (Red)   Credit Suisse   Cr				,	35,065		Orcait Guisse	(120,410)
Composition	( ) /						Citibank	(122,552)
Corp (Reit)				,	3,936			
Company   Comp	(2,015)				4 714		JP Morgan	(26,784)
Copp (Red)	(3.035)		Merriii Lynch	(0,220)	4,714		HSBC	(32.070)
23.49  Orown Castle International Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan (155.537)   JR Morgan (155.5	(3,933)		Citibank	(14.560)	9.997			(76,231)
(1,950) Crown Castle International Corp (Reit) Goldman Sachs (6,175) Bark's O'Rmerica (7,154) GZ7680) Crown Holdings Inc Bark's of America (8,184) Merrill Lynch (18,327) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (71,54) Merrill Lynch (18,327) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (71,54) Merrill Lynch (19,75) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (71,54) Merrill Lynch (19,75) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (17,562) (12,670) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,86) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,87) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (17,562) (12,670) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (17,562) (12,670) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (17,562) (14,430) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,562) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,562) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,562) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (33,97) Crown Holdings Inc Chebank (18,652) Deere & Co Goldman Sachs (19,652) Deere & Co Goldman S	(23,495)			(11,220)	1 '			
Corn (Reit)   Goldman Sachs   (6,175)   9,161   DaVita Inc   Jew Phorgan   (33,681   14,300   DaVita Inc   Jew Phorgan   (5,57   14,300   Jew Phorgan   (5,57   14,400   Jew Phorgan   (5			JP Morgan	(155,537)			•	(16,120)
27.880   Crown Holdings Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   181.581   4.340   Dalvita Inc   Goldman Sachs   1.76   Credit Suisse   92.551   17.991   Deckars Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (5.24.81)   Credit Suisse   17.991   Deckars Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (5.78.78)   Colores Outdoor Corp   Colores Sachs   (5.78.78)   Colores Outdoor Corp   Colores Sachs   (5.78.78)   Colores Outdoor Corp   Colores Sachs   (5.78.78)   Colores Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (41.93.77)   Colores Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (41.93.77)   Colores Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (41.93.78)   Colores Morgan   Colores Morgan   Colores Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (41.93.78)   Colores Morgan   Colores Outdoor Corp   JP Morgan   (41.93.78)   Colores Morgan   Colores Sachs   Colores Sachs   Colores Sachs   Colores Sachs   Colores Sachs   Color	(1,950)			(0.475)	1 '			(18,847)
18,327   Crown Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   22,551   (21,873)   Crown Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   22,551   (21,873)   Crown Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   22,551   (21,873)   Crown Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   Cre	(27.690)	• • •		(6,175)	1 '			
(18,327) Crown Holdings Inc Citibank City Corn Holdings Inc City Corn City City City Corn City Co	(27,680)	Crown Holdings Inc		181 581	1 '		•	
21873  Crown Holdings Inc   Citibank   129,051   7,957   Deckers Outdoor Corp   Citibank   1,75	(18.327)	Crown Holdings Inc		,				(5,577)
Merrill Lynch   (407.616)   (8,938)   Deere & Co   Credit Suisse   146,13							•	1,751
44.037 CSX Corp	115,472	CSX Corp			(34,222)	Deere & Co	JP Morgan	557,706
1.4.90   CSX Corp   JP Morgan   (25,006)   (14,430   CSX Corp   Goldman Sachs   (33,577   ClubeSmart (Relt)   Goldman Sachs   (23,743)   (115,072   Clummins Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (18,167   Clummins Inc   JP Morgan   (150,147   Clummins Inc   JP Morgan   (140,148   Clummin			,					146,136
13.491   CSX Corp	,	•						7,523
16,454   CSX Corp   CSX Corp   Coldman Sachs   (43,357)   CSX Corp   Clibank   (43,357)   CSX Corp   Clibank   CSX Corp   C	,	•	Ü		(14,430)	Deere & Co		
9,800   CSX Corp   Goldman Sache   (43,357)   (115,720)   CubeSmart (Reit)   Goldman Sache   (23,743)   (115,00)   CubeSmart (Reit)   Goldman Sache   (23,743)   (115,75)   (115,00)   CubeSmart (Reit)   Goldman Sache   (115,00)				, , ,	(8 665)	Deere & Co		
11,500   Cullen/Frost Bankers Inc   Goldman Sachs   41,375   32,426   Delek US Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   (187,75)								
57,587   Cummins Inc	(135,720)	CubeSmart (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	, , ,	,	Ğ	Merrill Lynch	(163,454)
A,451	. , ,				1 '	· ·		(238,913)
4.451   Cummins Inc   Difforman   Citibank   (41,617)   17,076   Delphi Technologies PIc   Credit Suisse   (101,777)   13,406   Cummins Inc   Difforman   Credit Suisse   (73,976)   23,314   Delta Air Lines Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (21,036)   11,376   Delta Air Lines Inc   Merrill Lynch   (64,554)   Delta Air Lines Inc   Goldman Sachs   (10,474)   (13,036)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   Credit Suisse   (5,669)   (33,030)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   Credit Suisse   (5,669)   (33,402)   Delta Air Lines Inc   Goldman Sachs   (10,44)   (13,476)   Delta Air Lines Inc   Goldman Sachs   (10,44)   (14,576)   Delta Air Lines Inc   Goldman Sachs   (14,54)   Delta Air Lines Inc   Goldman Sachs   (	57,587	Cummins Inc			1 '			(187,758)
13,406   Cummins Inc   Credit Suisse   (73,976)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (21,036)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   Libank   (10,518)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   JP Morgan   (44,418)   Curtiss-Wiright Corp   Goldman Sachs   (9,958)   Sank of America   Merrill Lynch   (45,756)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (43,308)   CVS Health Corp   Libank   (45,756)   Merrill Lynch   (45,756)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (43,308)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (43,308)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (43,308)   CVS Health Corp   Libank   (45,756)   CVS Health Corp   JP Morgan   C79,545   CVS Health Corp   JP Morg	1 151	Cummine Inc						
Credit Suisse   Credit Suiss	,							, ,
A curiss-Wright Corp	,		•		1 '		•	
1,902   Curliss-Wright Corp   Cribbank   (10,518)   Curliss-Wright Corp   JP Morgan   (44,418)   22,971   Deluxe Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (718,618)   Curliss-Wright Corp   Goldman Sachs   (9,958)   43,119   Deluxe Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (718,618)   Curliss-Wright Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (45,756)   Merrill Lynch   Merrill	7,938	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Bank of America		,		Merrill Lynch	(54,555)
23,378   Curliss-Wright Corp   JP Morgan   (44,418)   (29,971   Deluxe Corp   Credit Suisse   (141,04:3)   (18,381   Curliss-Wright Corp   Goldman Sachs   (9,958)   (43,119   Deluxe Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (171,61:1)   (18,381   Credit Suisse   (18,381   Credit Suisse   (141,04:1)   (18,381   Credit Suisse   (18,381   Credit Suisse   (141,04:1)   (			•		1 '			(42,546)
3,089   Curtiss-Wright Corp   Goldman Sachs   (9,958)   3,300   Curtiss-Wright Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   753   8,468   Deluxe Corp   Deluxe								(10,441)
3.300   Curtiss-Wright Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch (188,914   Deluxe Corp   Citibank (188,914   Deluxe Corp   Citibank (188,914   Deluxe Corp   JP Morgan (51,99-8)				, , ,	1 '	•		, ,
(1,836) CVB Financial Corp   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   753   8,488   Deluxe Corp   JP Morgan   (51,99   25,420   CVR Energy Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (45,756)   (108,251)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (45,756)   (108,251)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   193,768   (54,235)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (88,188)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,923   (32,055)   CVS Health Corp   HSBC   108,987   (60,923)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,923   (32,055)   CVS Health Corp   HSBC   108,987   (60,923)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,923   (39,414)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   Devon Energy Corp   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (722,656)   (108,251)   Devon Energy Corp   Devon Energy Corp   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,256)   (168,281)   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,256)   (48,281)   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,256)   (48,281)   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,256)   (48,281)   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447	,			* ' '	43,119	Deluxe Corp		
Merrill Lynch   753   8,468   Deluxe Corp   JP Morgan   (51,99- (33,802)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Citibank   141,39   (4,308)   CVS Health Corp   Citibank   5,902   (29,550)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   CVS Health Corp   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   CVS Health Corp   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   CVS Health Corp   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (32,055)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   D					48,814	Deluxe Corp		(188,910)
Merrill Lynch		·	Merrill Lynch	753	8,468		JP Morgan	(51,994)
9,308   CVR Energy Inc   HSBC   (8,656)   (54,235)   CVS Health Corp   Credit Suisse   184,399   (98,188)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   35,922   (29,550)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   (27,265)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   Goldman Sachs   Gold	25,420	CVR Energy Inc						59,830
(54,235)         CVS Health Corp         Credit Suisse         184,399         (98,188)         DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc         Citibank         141,392           (32,055)         CVS Health Corp         HSBC         108,987         (60,923)         DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc         Goldman Sachs         35,922           (82,219)         CVS Health Corp         HSBC         108,987         (60,923)         DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc         Devon Energy Corp         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (722,656           (88,056)         CyrusOne Inc (Reit)         Citibank         165,933         43,336         Devon Energy Corp         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (265,229           (39,414)         CyrusOne Inc (Reit)         Citibank         165,933         43,336         Devon Energy Corp         JP Morgan         (265,211           79,657         Dana Inc         JP Morgan         (226,624)         100,860         Devon Energy Corp         Credit Suisse         (47,25           31,692         Dana Inc         Citibank         (35,249)         (26,824)         100,860         Devon Energy Corp         Credit Suisse         2,88           72,750         Dana Inc         Credit Suisse         (26,624)         100,860         Devon Inc         Credit Suisse         2,88	0.200	CVD Francisco		, , ,	(108,251)	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc		
(4,308) CVS Health Corp	,	0,			(08 188)	DENTSDLY SIDONA Inc	•	,
(32,055)   CVS   Health Corp   HSBC   108,987   (60,923)   DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc   JP Morgan   107,836   (82,219)   CVS   Health Corp   JP Morgan   279,545   130,916   Devon Energy Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (722,656   Merrill Lynch   265,929   102,625   Devon Energy Corp   JP Morgan   (23,462)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   JP Morgan   15,954   100,860   Devon Energy Corp   Goldman Sachs   (400,231   Credit Suisse   2,88   Credit Suisse   2,88   Credit Suisse   2,88   Credit Suisse   2,86   Credit Suisse   Credit								35,922
(82,219)         CVS Health Corp (88,056)         JP Morgan (272,656)         279,545         130,916         Devon Energy Corp         Bank of America (272,656)         Merrill Lynch (400,231)         Merrill Lynch (400,231)         (39,414)         CyrusOne Inc (Reit)         Citibank (400,231)         102,625         Devon Energy Corp (280,414)         Devon Energy Corp (280,414)         JP Morgan (280,414)         (265,229) (279,857         JP Morgan (286,624)         100,860 (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (280,624)         (265,214) (279,857         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (280,624)         (265,214) (266,624)         JP Morgan (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (280,624)         JP Morgan (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (280,624)         JP Morgan (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,624)         JP Morgan (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (16,683)         Devon Energy Corp (280,684)         Devon Energy Corp (16,683)         Devon Energy				,				107,834
Merrill Lynch   265,929   102,625   Devon Energy Corp   Citibank   (400,23)   (39,414)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   Citibank   165,933   43,336   Devon Energy Corp   JP Morgan   (265,21)   (23,462)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   JP Morgan   15,954   73,080   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,25)   (44,055)   Daring Ingredients Inc   Credit Suisse   (30,440)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   JP Morgan   (226,624)   100,860   Devon Energy Corp   Goldman Sachs   (339,16)   Goldman Sachs   (339,16)   Goldman Sachs   (447,25)   DexCom Inc   Credit Suisse   (28,87)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (56,887)   (22,891)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (78,28)   Goldman Sachs   (35,249)   Goldman Sachs   (34,405)   Danaher Corp   Goldman Sachs   (35,249)   Goldman Sachs   (34,405)   Danaher Corp   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   Damaher Corp   JP Morgan   (40,775)   Damondback Energy Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,775)   Damondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   (47,272)   Damondback Energy Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,775)   Damondback Energy Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   Damondback Energy Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   Damondback Energy Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   Damondback Hospitality   (40,022)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   DamondRock Hospitality   (40,025)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   DamondRock Hospitality   (40,025)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   DamondRock Hospitality   (40,025)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,785)   DamondRock Hospitality   (40,025)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,085)   Darling Ingredients Inc   Goldman Sachs   (40,085)   G			JP Morgan	279,545				
(39,414)         CyrusOne Inc (Reit)         Citibank         165,933         43,336         Devon Energy Corp         JP Morgan         (265,216           (23,462)         CyrusOne Inc (Reit)         JP Morgan         15,954         73,080         Devon Energy Corp         Credit Suisse         (447,256           79,657         Dana Inc         JP Morgan         (226,624)         100,860         Devon Energy Corp         Goldman Sachs         (339,165)           31,692         Dana Inc         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         (56,887)         (22,891)         DexCom Inc         Credit Suisse         2,88           34,057         Dana Inc         Citibank         (35,249)         Credit Suisse         (26,974)         (52,12)         DexCom Inc         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         78,28           72,750         Dana Inc         Credit Suisse         (206,974)         (5,212)         DexCom Inc         Citibank         3,54           (18,920)         Danaher Corp         Goldman Sachs         5,426         (26,150)         DexCom Inc         JP Morgan         4,18           (3,480)         Danaher Restaurants Inc         Bank of America         (40,755)         Diamondback Energy Inc         Credit Suisse         29,66           16,772	(88,056)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)					•	(722,656)
(23,462)   CyrusOne Inc (Reit)   JP Morgan   15,954   73,080   Devon Energy Corp   Credit Suisse   (447,256, 79,657   Dana Inc   Dana Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (56,887)   (22,891)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (56,887)   (22,891)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (78,287,750   Dana Inc   Credit Suisse   (206,974)   (5,212)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merill Lynch   (78,287,750   Dana Inc   Credit Suisse   (206,974)   (5,212)   DexCom Inc   DexCom Inc   DexCom Inc   JP Morgan   4,186   (3,480)   Danaher Corp   JP Morgan   (391)   (6,970)   DexCom Inc   HSBC   1,119   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   29,660   DexCom Inc   DexCom Inc   HSBC   1,119   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   29,660   DexCom Inc   DexCom Inc   DexCom Inc   HSBC   1,119   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   29,660   DexCom Inc   De	(20.414)	Cymus One Inc (Deit)	,	,	1	3, 1		, ,
Type								
31,692   Dana Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (56,887)   (22,891)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (72,750   Dana Inc   Credit Suisse   (206,974)   (5,212)   DexCom Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   78,28   (22,891)   DexCom Inc   Citibank   3,544   (18,920)   Danaher Corp   Goldman Sachs   5,426   (26,150)   DexCom Inc   JP Morgan   4,18   (3,480)   Danaher Corp   JP Morgan   (391)   (6,970)   DexCom Inc   HSBC   1,11   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   29,660   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   29,660   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Credit Suisse   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Diamondback Energy Inc   HSBC   (4,075)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Diamondback Energy Inc   HSBC   (4,075)   Diamondback En		. ,			1 '			(339,163)
34,057 Dana Inc Citibank Cofedit Suisse Cofedit Suisse Co (Reit) Co (Rei	,		•	, , ,				2,881
72,750 Dana Inc Credit Suisse (206,974) (18,920) Danaher Corp Goldman Sachs (3,480) Danaher Corp JP Morgan (391) (6,970) DexCom Inc JP Morgan JP Morgan (4,075) Diamondback Energy Inc Titibank JP Morgan JP Morgan (128,554) (46,747) Diamondback Energy Inc Titibank JP Morgan JP			Merrill Lynch	(56,887)	(22,891)	DexCom Inc	Bank of America	
(18,920) Danaher Corp Goldman Sachs (3,480) Danaher Corp JP Morgan (391) (6,970) DexCom Inc HSBC 1,115 (29,966) Darden Restaurants Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (128,554) (46,747) Diamondback Energy Inc Citibank 481,967 (20,413) Darden Restaurants Inc JP Morgan (50,413) (10,174) Diamondback Energy Inc Diamondback En				, , ,			•	78,287
(3,480) Danaher Corp JP Morgan (391) (6,970) DexCom Inc HSBC 1,119 29,966 Darden Restaurants Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (128,554) (46,747) Diamondback Energy Inc Citibank 481,966 16,772 Darden Restaurants Inc JP Morgan (50,413) (10,174) Diamondback Energy Inc Diamondback Energy Inc Citibank 481,966 13,730 Darden Restaurants Inc Credit Suisse (30,206) 33,747 Diamondback Energy Inc Diamondback Inc Dia	,							3,544
29,966 Darden Restaurants Inc    Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (128,554)   (46,747)   Diamondback Energy Inc   Citibank   (48,96)		•						
Merrill Lynch (128,554) (46,747) Diamondback Energy Inc Citibank 481,967  16,772 Darden Restaurants Inc Citibank (106,670) (24,729) Diamondback Energy Inc Diamondback Inc Diamo	. , ,		•	, ,				
16,772 Darden Restaurants Inc 20,413 Darden Restaurants Inc 20,414 DiamondRock Hospitality 20,414 DiamondRock Hospitality 20,414 DiamondRock Hospitality 20,414 Darden Restaurants Inc 20,414 DiamondRock Hospitality 20,414 DiamondRock Ho	20,000	Zaradii i tootaaranto ino				3,		481,962
13,730 Darden Restaurants Inc 4,440 Darden Restaurants Inc (23,303) Darling Ingredients Inc (49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,056) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,057) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,058) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,059) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,059) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,050) Darling Ingredients Inc (45,040) Darling Ingredients Inc (46,051) Darling Ingredients Inc (47,21) DiamondRock Hospitality (48,052) DiamondRock Hospitality (49,022) DiamondRock Hospitality (40,041)			Citibank	(106,670)	(24,729)	Diamondback Energy Inc	JP Morgan	180,027
4,440 Darden Restaurants Inc (22,333) Co (Reit) Credit Suisse (17,21 (23,303) Darling Ingredients Inc (49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc (24,340 Darling Ingredients Inc (34,440 Darling Ing			•			0,	HSBC	74,067
(23,303) Darling Ingredients Inc (49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc (49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc (49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc (45,056) Darling Ingredients Inc	,				33,747		Cradit Colins	(47.044)
(49,022) Darling Ingredients Inc  Bank of America Merrill Lynch 73,043  (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc 24,546 Dave & Buster's  Bank of America 73,043  3,785 DiamondRock Hospitality Bank of America Co (Reit)  74,040  75,041  76,414  77,043  77,349  77,					12.576	, ,	Credit Suisse	(17,211)
Merrill Lynch 73,043 3,785 DiamondRock Hospitality Bank of America  (42,330) Darling Ingredients Inc (2,44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc 24,546 Dave & Buster's Bank of America  Merrill Lynch 73,043 3,785 DiamondRock Hospitality Bank of America  Co (Reit) Merrill Lynch (3,44-71,329 Dick's Sporting Goods Inc Credit Suisse (152,64-89,611 Dick's Sporting Goods Inc Bank of America		5 5			12,576		.IP Morgan	(6.414)
(42,330)Darling Ingredients IncCitibank59,262Co (Reit)Merrill Lynch(3,44-(44,055)Darling Ingredients IncJP Morgan71,36971,329Dick's Sporting Goods IncCredit Suisse(152,64-24,546Dave & Buster'sBank of America89,611Dick's Sporting Goods IncBank of America	(40,022)	-aimig ingrodionia ino			3.785			
(44,055) Darling Ingredients Inc JP Morgan 71,369 71,329 Dick's Sporting Goods Inc Credit Suisse (152,64-24,546 Dave & Buster's Bank of America 89,611 Dick's Sporting Goods Inc Bank of America	(42,330)	Darling Ingredients Inc	•					(3,444)
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	(44,055)	Darling Ingredients Inc	JP Morgan	71,369		Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	Credit Suisse	(152,644)
Entertainment inc Merrill Lynch (123,589) Merrill Lynch (200,729	24,546				89,611	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc		
		⊏ntertainment inc	wernii Lynch	(123,589)			wernii Lynch	(200,729)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	·				·		
07.044	United States continued	O't'l I	(044.040)	5 400	United States continued	O't'l I	(40,000)
97,011	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	Citibank	(314,316)	5,183	Dover Corp	Citibank	(18,089)
65,117	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	JP Morgan	(139,350)	45,674	Dover Corp	Bank of America	(204.040)
46,452		HSBC	(99,407)	44.000	Davies Care	Merrill Lynch	(304,646)
	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit) Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(178)	11,983	Dover Corp	HSBC	(87,356)
. , ,	, , ,	Goldman Sachs Citibank	2,909	24,298	Dover Corp	JP Morgan	(166,099)
(10, 130)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit) Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	11,790	37,350 (18,861)	Dover Corp Dow Inc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(154,742) 53,565
(9,792)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)		(500)	(8.766)	DowDuPont Inc	HSBC	10,519
(27.152)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(588) (743)	(37,898)	DowDuPont Inc	Bank of America	10,519
29,971	Discover Financial Services	Citibank	(102,201)	(37,090)	DOWDUF ON INC	Merrill Lynch	(14,401)
24,978	Discover Financial Services	Bank of America	(102,201)	(71,159)	DowDuPont Inc	Citibank	88,237
24,570	Discover i mariciai dervices	Merrill Lynch	(54,702)	(42,450)	DowDuPont Inc	Goldman Sachs	25,383
36.715	Discover Financial Services	JP Morgan	(147,594)	(14,990)	DowDuPont Inc	JP Morgan	17,988
28,361	Discover Financial Services	Credit Suisse	(113,555)	(34,537)	DowDuPont Inc	Credit Suisse	30,629
11,210	Discover Financial Services	Goldman Sachs	(25,837)	(26,830)	DR Horton Inc	Credit Suisse	537
,	Discovery Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	11,569	(4,430)	DR Horton Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,366
		Credit Suisse	44,377	(13,540)	DR Horton Inc	HSBC	5,612
(66,089)	Discovery Inc 'A'	Citibank	4,626	(82,561)	DR Horton Inc	Bank of America	0,012
(71,700)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Goldman Sachs	6,092	(02,001)	DITTIONON INC	Merrill Lynch	69,351
(44,199)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Bank of America	0,002	(35,160)	DR Horton Inc	Citibank	19,338
(44,100)	Discovery inc C	Merrill Lynch	16,796	(113,973)	DR Horton Inc	JP Morgan	2,279
(5,708)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Citibank	(114)	23,165	DTE Energy Co	Bank of America	2,210
(32,939)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Credit Suisse	51,055	20,100	BTE Energy Co	Merrill Lynch	(33,821)
54	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Bank of America	01,000	35,352	DTE Energy Co	Citibank	(143,883)
0.1	Bioli Hollion Colp /	Merrill Lynch	14	16,583	DTE Energy Co	JP Morgan	19,734
1,043	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Citibank	282	25,716	DTE Energy Co	Credit Suisse	30,602
34,591	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	7,264	1,450	DTE Energy Co	Goldman Sachs	(4,961)
(32,542)	DocuSign Inc	HSBC	(50,440)	(19,550)	Duke Energy Corp	HSBC	53,928
(99,420)	DocuSign Inc	Bank of America	(,)	21,855	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(8,523)
, , ,	S .	Merrill Lynch	(146,147)	52,575	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	, ,
(64,369)	DocuSign Inc	Credit Suisse	(99,772)	,	, , ,	Merrill Lynch	(40,483)
	DocuSign Inc	Citibank	(14,805)	66,982	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(64,303)
(19,556)	DocuSign Inc	JP Morgan	(30,312)	81,726	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(31,873)
(3,624)	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	7,067	2,905	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	Citibank	(2,295)
(1,339)	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Bank of America		5,954	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(774)
	•	Merrill Lynch	3,896	(34,220)	DXC Technology Co	Goldman Sachs	144,579
(9,217)	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	17,973	9,208	E*TRADE Financial Corp	Bank of America	
5,543	Dollar General Corp	Credit Suisse	25,442			Merrill Lynch	(25,138)
	Dollar Tree Inc	Credit Suisse	111,011	30,370	E*TRADE Financial Corp	Citibank	(82,303)
(104,048)	Dollar Tree Inc	Bank of America		(38,689)	Eagle Materials Inc	Credit Suisse	145,659
		Merrill Lynch	119,655	(4,530)	Eagle Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,719
(23,850)	Dollar Tree Inc	Citibank	12,402	(26,973)	Eagle Materials Inc	Bank of America	
(25,709)	Dollar Tree Inc	JP Morgan	181,506			Merrill Lynch	82,807
	Dollar Tree Inc	HSBC	56,515	(8,663)	Eagle Materials Inc	Citibank	37,078
	Dominion Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	(13,570)		Eagle Materials Inc	JP Morgan	18,143
(49,075)	Dominion Energy Inc	Bank of America	(	(8,085)	Eagle Materials Inc	HSBC	30,642
(40.515)	<b>5 5</b> .	Merrill Lynch	(2,944)	22,424	East West Bancorp Inc	Citibank	(79,157)
(10,943)	Dominion Energy Inc	Citibank	32,610	15,905	East West Bancorp Inc	JP Morgan	(116,902)
. , ,	Dominion Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(25,219)	10,111	East West Bancorp Inc	Credit Suisse	(74,316)
(9,218)	Dominion Energy Inc	HSBC	(4,978)	14,800	Eastman Chemical Co	Bank of America	(00.00.0
	Dominion Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,946	44.04-	Fastman Objective C	Merrill Lynch	(89,984)
	Domino's Pizza Inc	Credit Suisse	5,268	11,647	Eastman Chemical Co	Citibank	(49,616)
	Domino's Pizza Inc	Citibank	57,035	18,991	Eastman Chemical Co	Credit Suisse	(191,619)
	Domino's Pizza Inc	JP Morgan	15,064	16,684	Eastman Chemical Co	JP Morgan	(168,342)
(850)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Bank of America	4.740	16,120	Eastman Chemical Co	Goldman Sachs	(51,803)
00.000	D / 0	Merrill Lynch	1,743	494	Eaton Corp Plc	Credit Suisse	(3,137)
30,938	Domtar Corp	Bank of America	(400.000)	24,486	Eaton Corp Plc	Citibank	(105,780)
105.000	Domtor Co	Merrill Lynch	(108,283)	12,210	Eaton Corp Plc	JP Morgan	(77,534)
105,986	Domtar Corp	Citibank	(150,500)	(67,450)	Eaton Vance Corp	Bank of America	(40.400)
91,430	Domtar Corp	JP Morgan	(396,806)	(00.045)	F-1 \/ C	Merrill Lynch	(13,490)
22,278	Domtar Corp	Credit Suisse	(73,882)	(38,242)	Eaton Vance Corp	Credit Suisse	35,947
34,040	Domtar Corp	HSBC Citibank	(53,051)	(4,923)	Eaton Vance Corp	HSBC	4,628
7,803	Donaldson Co Inc	Citibank	(18,415)	(28,096)	Eaton Vance Corp	JP Morgan	26,410
5,063	Donaldson Co Inc	Bank of America	(40.000)	27,118	eBay Inc	Credit Suisse	(43,764)
20.704	Danaldson C- I	Merrill Lynch	(16,809)	44,546	eBay Inc	Bank of America	/F0 040
32,731	Donaldson Co Inc	JP Morgan	(183,621)	07.044	- Davidas	Merrill Lynch	(53,010)
4,192	Donaldson Co Inc	HSBC	(23,517)	27,811	eBay Inc	Citibank	(12,793)
20,950	Douglas Emmett Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(25,559)	16,110	eBay Inc	JP Morgan	(27,226)
11,068	Douglas Emmett Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(7,084)	12,796	eBay Inc eBay Inc	HSBC	(21,625)
32,005	Dover Corp	Credit Suisse	(233,316)	9,180		Goldman Sachs	(7,940)

Haldin n	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldin o	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
	EchoStar Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(1,380)	6,100	EnerSys	Bank of America	
(7,550)	EchoStar Corp 'A'	HSBC	(16,878)			Merrill Lynch	(41,114)
(18,063)	EchoStar Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(24,024)	15,662	EnerSys	JP Morgan	(148,632)
(6,579)	EchoStar Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(8,750)	(20,090)	Enstar Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	326,663
(16,040)	Ecolab Inc	JP Morgan	(18,606)	(5,007)	Enstar Group Ltd	JP Morgan	81,414
3,951	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	HSBC	(32,754)	(9,035)	Enstar Group Ltd	Citibank	84,929
1,908	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Bank of America	, , ,	8,527	Entergy Corp	Citibank	(18,845)
,	·	Merrill Lynch	(14,825)	24,699	Entergy Corp	JP Morgan	50,633
6,354	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Citibank	(20,206)	13,977	Entergy Corp	HSBC	28,653
4,109	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	JP Morgan	(34,064)	15,734	Entergy Corp	Bank of America	20,000
4,966	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Credit Suisse	(43,995)	,	g,p	Merrill Lynch	(157)
5,640		Goldman Sachs	(20,418)	33,151	Entergy Corp	Credit Suisse	67,960
,	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Bank of America	(20,110)	(8,393)		Bank of America	01,000
(17,011)	Elanos / timal riodiar ino	Merrill Lynch	29,602	(0,000)	Li 7 uvi Gyotomo ino	Merrill Lynch	3,441
(27,205)	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Credit Suisse	9,522	(14,207)	EPAM Systems Inc	Citibank	8,524
. , ,	Elanco Animal Health Inc	HSBC	102,510		EPAM Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(1,447)
	Elanco Animal Health Inc	JP Morgan	17,519	. , ,	EPR Properties (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	96,371
	Elastic NV	Credit Suisse	61,838		EQT Corp	Goldman Sachs	90,711
					EQT Corp	HSBC	
	Elastic NV	Citibank	10,816	. , ,	•		87,132
	Elastic NV	HSBC	76,358	(80,310)	EQT Corp	Bank of America	007.400
6,449	Electronic Arts Inc	Credit Suisse	(16,123)	(400 504)	FOTO	Merrill Lynch	267,432
22,382		Citibank	(55,060)	(139,591)	EQT Corp	JP Morgan	315,109
16,581	Electronic Arts Inc	JP Morgan	(41,453)		EQT Corp	Credit Suisse	306,966
20,150	Electronic Arts Inc	HSBC	(47,509)	(72,386)	Equifax Inc	Bank of America	
908	Electronic Arts Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(106,407)
		Merrill Lynch	(4,894)	(51,801)	Equifax Inc	Citibank	189,074
13,070	Electronic Arts Inc	Goldman Sachs	(51,965)		Equifax Inc	Goldman Sachs	37,818
(302,708)	Element Solutions Inc	Goldman Sachs	186,561	(30,966)		JP Morgan	(5,884)
. , ,	Element Solutions Inc	Citibank	43,001	(26,520)	Equifax Inc	HSBC	(5,039)
(64,520)	Element Solutions Inc	Bank of America		(3,130)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(17,685)
		Merrill Lynch	103,877	(7,544)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(42,624)
	Element Solutions Inc	HSBC	251,015	(774)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(411,277)	Element Solutions Inc	JP Morgan	662,156			Merrill Lynch	1,540
34,778	Eli Lilly & Co	Citibank	(94,596)	(3,737)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Citibank	34,978
8,370	Eli Lilly & Co	HSBC	(12,185)	(10,777)	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(60,890)
13,764	Eli Lilly & Co	JP Morgan	(13,626)	(16,772)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Citibank	22,139
6,130	Eli Lilly & Co	Credit Suisse	(3,179)	(80,950)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Goldman Sachs	98,371
49,439	EMCOR Group Inc	Bank of America	` ' '	(23,225)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Bank of America	
	·	Merrill Lynch	(82,563)		•	Merrill Lynch	33,676
30,906	EMCOR Group Inc	Citibank	(54,086)	(34,191)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	JP Morgan	23,114
35,856	EMCOR Group Inc	JP Morgan	(58,804)	(38,452)	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Credit Suisse	25,378
30.602	EMCOR Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(50,187)	67,324	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Credit Suisse	32,989
30,336	EMCOR Group Inc	HSBC	(49,751)	67,359	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Bank of America	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
12,724	Emerson Electric Co	Bank of America	( -, - ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	4. 3	Merrill Lynch	12,125
,		Merrill Lynch	(65,529)	50,548	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Citibank	9,604
8,154	Emerson Electric Co	Citibank	(34,818)	77,488	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	JP Morgan	37,969
49,372	Emerson Electric Co	JP Morgan	(290,801)	7,783	Equity LifeStyle Properties	oo.ga	0.,000
919	Emerson Electric Co	Credit Suisse	(5,413)	.,. 55	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	20,781
	Empire State Realty Trust	Bank of America		11,215	Equity Residential (Reit)	Bank of America	20,701
(10,210)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	20,672	,=.0	_qany	Merrill Lynch	(4,598)
(75 598)	Empire State Realty Trust			13.345	Equity Residential (Reit)	Citibank	(11,477)
(70,000)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	12,852	33,035	Equity Residential (Reit)	JP Morgan	44,267
31,890	Encana Corp	Goldman Sachs	(12,405)	31,668	Equity Residential (Reit)	Credit Suisse	42,435
23,575	Encompass Health Corp	Bank of America	(12, 100)	(5,996)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Credit Suisse	(44,850)
20,010	Encompass risalli Corp	Merrill Lynch	(54,458)	(13,037)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	JP Morgan	(98,328)
36,940	Encompass Health Corp	Credit Suisse	(173,249)	(3,355)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Bank of America	(30,320)
54,193	Encompass Health Corp	Citibank	(81,290)	(3,300)	Life indentifity CO A	Merrill Lynch	(17,849)
40.132	Encompass Health Corp	JP Morgan		(8,556)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Citibank	(17,649) 7,957
-, -		•	(188,219)	(2,460)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(9,291)
80,981	Endo International Plc	Bank of America	(120.075)				,
71 241	Endo International Dia	Merrill Lynch	(129,975)	25,984	Essent Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(14,551)
71,341	Endo International Plo	JP Morgan	(225,081)	31,193	Essent Group Ltd	Bank of America	(00.000)
16,639	Endo International Plc	Credit Suisse	(52,496)	E0 004	Focont Crown Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(26,202)
(79,737)	Energizer Holdings Inc	Bank of America	204 442	58,824	Essent Group Ltd	Citibank	(111,177)
		Merrill Lynch	381,143	29,049	Essent Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(16,267)
	Energizer Holdings Inc	Citibank	161,959	(9,730)	Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	22,399
		JP Morgan	11,092	15,697	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Citibank	(70,323)
	Energizer Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	126,503	7,124	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	HSBC	(26,074)
(17.652)	Energizer Holdings Inc	HSBC	17,829	3,770	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America	
			07.007			Merrill Lynch	(25.020)
(88,861)	Energizer Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	87,297			•	(25,938)
	Energizer Holdings Inc EnerSys EnerSys	Credit Suisse Citibank Credit Suisse	(13,955) (59,360)	34,533 1,290	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A' Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(126,391) (10,493)

Holding   Description   Counterparty   USD   Holding   Description   Counterparty   USD				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
13.174   Elsy Inc	Holding	Description	Counterparty	บรม	Holding	Description	Counterparty	080
13.174   Elsy Inc		United States continued				United States continued		
2,785   Euronet Worldwide Inc	,	•		. , ,				,
14-286   Euronet Worldwide Inc   Bank of America   Marrill Lynch   57-225   4.004   Fair Issae Corp   JM Morgan   39-239   39-2	,							,
Memil Lynch				10,816		•		
2.554   Euronet Worldwide Inc.   JP Morgan   2.955   2.447   Euronet Worldwide Inc.   JP Morgan   2.955   2.447   Euronet Worldwide Inc.   JP Morgan   2.955   2.447   Euronet Worldwide Inc.   JP Morgan   2.955   2.257	14,200	Edionet Worldwide inc		57.223				
2,200   Lorone Worldwide Inc	2,554	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Citibank		6,387	Fair Isaac Corp	•	•
46,221   Eurone Worldwide Inc.   Coldman Sachs   (2,740)   (46,221)   Eversit Re Group Ind   Goldman Sachs   (3,256)   (1,977)   Eversit Re Group Ind   Coldman Sachs   (3,256)   (4,770)   Eversit Re Group Ind   Coldman Sachs   (3,256)   (4,254)   (				,				,
(4220) Eversorue Endroy Ltd (3,000) Eversorue Re Group Ltd (4,000) Eversorue Re Group Ltd (4,	,			,				,
(14,770  Everest Re Group Ltd								(182,586)
(14,770) Everest Re Group Ltd Codel Suisses (13,860) Everest Re Group Ltd Codel Suisses (13,16) Eversy Inc (140,476) Evergy Inc (1					02,000	i asteriai oo		(62.124)
(28,089) Evergy Inc   Credit Suisse   21,197   30,966   Fasteral Co   Goldman Sachs   (107,908)   (28,936)   Evergy Inc   PMorgan   (40,476)   (30,004)   (40,476)			•		42,942	Fastenal Co	•	, , ,
(28,089) Evergy Inc.					,			
(34,893) Evergy Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (5,304) (4,250) Evergy Inc Goldman Sachs (5,504) (4,250) Evergy Inc Goldman Sachs (338) (319) Eversource Energy (30) Eversource Energ					1 '			, , ,
(8.396) Evergy Inc Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch (5.304) (4.250) Evergy Inc Goldman Sachs (3.30) (3.130) Eversource Energy (3.130) Eversource Energy (5.3130) Eversource Energy (5.3130) Eversource Energy (7.3130) Eversource Energy (7.3130) Eversource Energy (7.3140) Eversource Energy (7.31410)							Goldman Sachs	(107,908)
					(3,200)		Goldman Sachs	576
13.10  Eversource Energy	(00,000)	,			4,322			0.0
(15.560) Eversource Energy Bank of America Merrill Lynch (22.401) Eversource Energy Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.243) Eversource Energy Credit Suisse (17.165) (18.249) Exact Sciences Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.249) Exact Sciences Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.241) Exelixis Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.241) Exelixis Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.241) Exelixis Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (183.290) (18.241) Exelixis Inc Goldman Sachs (7.642) (18.241) Exelixis Inc Credit Suisse (19.341) Exelection Corp Genetic Suisse (19.341) Exelection Credit Suisse (19.341) Expeditors International of Washington Inc Credit Suisse (19.341) Expeditors International of Washington Inc Credit Suisse (19.341) Expeditors International of Washington Inc (Until) Expeditors International of Washin						·	Merrill Lynch	. , ,
A					1 '			. , ,
(2,400   Eversource Energy   Credit Suisse   389   (26,618)   Eridelity National Financial Inc   Citbank   (27,114)				21,061				
1,24,00   Eversource Energy   Credit Suisse   3.98   (2,6,6,18)   Fidelity National Financial Inc   HSBC   13,1019	(30,243)	Eversource Energy		(725)	1 '			• • •
(18,249) Exact Sciences Corp	(2.400)	Eversource Energy						
Merrill Lynch   (183,200)   (50,261)   Fidelity National Financial Inc   Credit Suisse   23,120   (23,321)   Exelixis Inc   Merrill Lynch   7,136   Merrill Lynch   Merrill								
(28,362)   Exact Sciences Corp   Citbank   (165,209)   (4,210)   Fidelity National Information   Coldman Sachs   3,817	(34,164)	Exact Sciences Corp	Bank of America				•	,
22,301   Exelixis Inc			•					,
17,800   Exelixis Inc   Goldman Sachs   7,1642   13,973   Fidelity National Information   Services Inc   Services Inc   Credit Suisse   56,148	. , ,						Goldman Sachs	3,817
17,800   Exelixis Inc   Goldman Sachs   47,642   34,975   Exelicity Inc   Credit Suisse   6,333   34,900   Exelon Corp   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (30,340)   55,779   Exelon Corp   HSBC   (30,241)   42,585   Exelon Corp   HSBC   (47,991)   42,600   Fifth Third Bancorp   HSBC   (18,547)   43,565   Exelon Corp   Credit Suisse   38,423   52,669   Fifth Third Bancorp   HSBC   (21,149)   43,565   Expeditors International of Washington Inc   Washington Inc   Washington Inc   Credit Suisse   (424,494)   (25,200)   FireEye Inc   Goldman Sachs   (424,694)   (25,201)   FireEye Inc   HSBC   (301,278)   (30	22,301	Exelixis inc			10,909		Credit Suisse	56 148
Sexion   S	17.800	Exelixis Inc	•	,	13.973		Orcan Gaisse	00,140
Merrill Lynch	,						HSBC	41,360
Seption Corp	34,090	Exelon Corp			25,637			
43,258   Exelon Corp	E0 E70	Evalen Com			505		•	75,886
140,495   Exelon Corp   JP Morgan   (8,347)   14,060   Fifth Third Bancorp   HSBC   (18,547)   (18,547)   (19,547)   (1	,				505			034
68,559   Expedia Group Inc   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   4,359   7,733   Fifth Third Bancorp   Merrill Lynch   (27,406)		•			14.060			
Merrill Lynch   4,359   7,733   Fifth Third Bancorp   Citibank   (6,186)								(***,****)
(5,884)   Expeditors International of Washington Inc Citibank (406,917)   119,300 Fifth Third Bancorp Goldman Sachs (77,482)   130,957 Fifth Third Bancorp Goldman Sachs (77,482)   149,300 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (60,949)   149,300 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (60,949)   149,300 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (77,482)   149,415 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (77,482)   149,415 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (77,482)   149,415 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (10,612)   149,415 Fifth Bancorp Goldman Sachs (	(1,147)	Expedia Group Inc					•	
25,324   Expeditors International of Washington Inc Washington Inc Washington Inc Washington Inc Washington Inc Washington Inc Italian Itali	(5.004)	E and Committee						
Washington Inc	,			38,423		•	•	
103,017   Expeditors International of Washington Inc Citibank	25,524	•		(111 172)				, ,
113,656   Expeditors International of Washington Inc   JP Morgan   (645,398)   (52,290)   FireEye Inc   HSBC   36,608   (60,949)   (136,752)   FireEye Inc   JP Morgan   318,629   (136,752)   FireEye Inc   JP Morgan   (113,941)   (136,752)   FireEye Inc   JP Morgan	103,017		Wichim Lyrion	(111,112)	.,			(11,102)
Washington Inc		Washington Inc	Citibank	(406,917)		•	Merrill Lynch	
Top	113,656			(2.1= 222)				
Washington Inc	70 740		JP Morgan	(645,398)				
50,213   Expeditors International of Washington Inc   HSBC   (301,278)   29,442   First American Financial Corp   JP Morgan   (113,941)	70,749	•	Credit Suisse	(424 494)				, , ,
Washington Inc	50,213		Crount Juliodo	(127,707)		,		
Washington Inc	, ,	•	HSBC	(301,278)				
19,430   Extended Stay America   Inc (Unit)   Credit Suisse   (19,041)   Credit Suisse   (19,041)   Extended Stay America   Inc (Unit)   Citibank   (7,868)   (89,036)   First Data Corp 'A'   HSBC   6,941	51,920				(1,330)			
Inc (Unit)	40.400	•	Goldman Sachs	(225,804)	(00.000)			19,419
12,691   Extended Stay America   Inc (Unit)   Citibank   (7,868)   (89,036)   First Data Corp 'A'   JP Morgan   (2,715)	19,430	•	Cradit Suissa	(10.041)	(86,920)	First Data Corp 'A'		1 216
Inc (Unit)	12 691		Credit Suisse	(19,041)	(47 374)	First Data Corp 'A'		
53,330         Extended Stay America Inc (Unit)         Goldman Sachs         (20,028)         (39,615)         First Data Corp 'A'         Credit Suisse         1,188           (21,740)         Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)         Goldman Sachs         3,616         38,800         First Hawaiian Inc         Credit Suisse         (93,508)           (280,180)         Extraction Oil & Gas Inc         Credit Suisse         176,253         (75,933)         First Horizon National Corp         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         49,356           (5,782)         Exxon Mobil Corp         HSBC         (31,628)         (50,402)         First Horizon National Corp         Citibank         32,761           11,938         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (69,121)         (157,382)         First Horizon National Corp         JP Morgan         190,432           22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (257,970)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           21,523         F5 Networks Inc         JP Morgan         (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           8,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of A	12,001		Citibank	(7,868)				
(21,740) Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit) Goldman Sachs (280,180) Extraction Oil & Gas Inc (98,600) Extraction	53,330	Extended Stay America		, ,	(39,615)	First Data Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	1,188
(280,180)         Extraction Oil & Gas Inc         Credit Suisse         176,253         (75,933)         First Horizon National Corp         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         49,356           (98,600)         Extraction Oil & Gas Inc         HSBC         36,195         (50,402)         First Horizon National Corp         Citibank         32,761           11,938         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (69,121)         (157,382)         First Horizon National Corp         JP Morgan         190,432           22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (257,970)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           48,841         F5 Networks Inc         JP Morgan         (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp         Credit Suisse         332,299           48,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America           (24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Credit Suisse         264,917         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306	10.4 = 15:							,
(98,600)         Extraction Oil & Gas Inc         HSBC         36,195         (50,402)         First Horizon National Corp         Merrill Lynch         49,356           5,782         Exxon Mobil Corp         HSBC         (31,628)         (50,402)         First Horizon National Corp         Citibank         32,761           11,938         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (69,121)         (157,382)         First Horizon National Corp         JP Morgan         190,432           22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (257,970)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           21,523         F5 Networks Inc         JP Morgan         (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp         Credit Suisse         332,299           8,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America           (24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Credit Suisse         264,917         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306					1			(93,508)
5,782         Exxon Mobil Corp         HSBC         (31,628)         (50,402)         First Horizon National Corp         Citibank         32,761           11,938         F5 Networks Inc         Citibank         (69,121)         (157,382)         First Horizon National Corp         JP Morgan         190,432           22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America         (257,970)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           Merrill Lynch         (192,726)         (283,697)         First Horizon National Corp         Credit Suisse         332,299           21,523         F5 Networks Inc         JP Morgan         (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp         HSBC         56,185           8,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America         Merrill Lynch         31,938           (24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Bank of America         (33,454)         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306					(75,933)	First Horizon National Corp		40 356
11,938         F5 Networks Inc         Citibank         (69,121)         (157,382)         First Horizon National Corp         JP Morgan         190,432           22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (192,726)         (283,697)         First Horizon National Corp         Goldman Sachs         137,275           21,523         F5 Networks Inc         JP Morgan         (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp         HSBC         56,185           8,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America           (24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Credit Suisse         264,917         (33,454)         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306					(50.402)	First Horizon National Corp		
22,754         F5 Networks Inc         Bank of America Merrill Lynch         (192,726)         (257,970)         First Horizon National Corp (283,697)         Goldman Sachs (283,697)         137,275           21,523         F5 Networks Inc (24,349)         JP Morgan (324,997)         (46,434)         First Horizon National Corp (46,434)         HSBC (46,434)         56,185           8,841         F5 Networks Inc (24,349)         Credit Suisse (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America Merrill Lynch (10,481)         Merrill Lynch (10,481)         31,938           (10,481)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Bank of America (33,454)         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan (17,306)		•		, , ,				
21,523       F5 Networks Inc       JP Morgan       (324,997)       (46,434)       First Horizon National Corp       HSBC       56,185         8,841       F5 Networks Inc       Credit Suisse       (133,499)       (14,718)       First Republic Bank/CA       Bank of America         (24,349)       Facebook Inc 'A'       Credit Suisse       264,917       Merrill Lynch       31,938         (10,481)       Facebook Inc 'A'       Bank of America       (33,454)       First Republic Bank/CA       JP Morgan       177,306					(257,970)	First Horizon National Corp	Goldman Sachs	137,275
8,841         F5 Networks Inc         Credit Suisse         (133,499)         (14,718)         First Republic Bank/CA         Bank of America           (24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Credit Suisse         264,917         Merrill Lynch         31,938           (10,481)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Bank of America         (33,454)         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306	0.4 =0.5	EE Not on the L	•	, , ,		•		
(24,349)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Credit Suisse         264,917         Merrill Lynch         31,938           (10,481)         Facebook Inc 'A'         Bank of America         (33,454)         First Republic Bank/CA         JP Morgan         177,306			•			•		56,185
(10,481) Facebook Inc 'A' Bank of America (33,454) First Republic Bank/CA JP Morgan 177,306	,				(14,718)	i iist izepublic Dalik/CA		31 938
					(33,454)	First Republic Bank/CA	•	
	•		Merrill Lynch	79,760	(9,330)	First Republic Bank/CA		

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(0.007)	United States continued	Citib and	7 700	4.004	United States continued		
	First Republic Bank/CA First Republic Bank/CA	Citibank Credit Suisse	7,706 203,974	4,864	Fortune Brands Home & Security Inc	JP Morgan	(27,482)
	First Solar Inc	Credit Suisse	175,817	28,325	Fortune Brands Home &	JF Morgan	(27,402)
, , ,	First Solar Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,368	20,020	Security Inc	Credit Suisse	(160,036)
	First Solar Inc	Citibank	35,356	16,360	Fortune Brands Home &		, , ,
	First Solar Inc	HSBC	23,228		Security Inc	Goldman Sachs	(57,829)
( -,,		JP Morgan	53,672	17,510	Fox Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(36,346)
,	FirstEnergy Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	95,069	4,906	Fox Corp 'B' Fox Corp 'B'	Citibank JP Morgan	(10,204)
(20,000)	FirstEnergy Corp	Merrill Lynch	16,495	1,364 5,920	Fox Corp - Class 'A'	Citibank	(3,042) (12,077)
(26.110)	FirstEnergy Corp	JP Morgan	18,481	4,290	Fox Corp - Class 'A'	JP Morgan	(13,160)
14,791	Fisery Inc	Citibank	(61,531)	21,944	Franklin Resources Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
3,687	Fiserv Inc	JP Morgan	74			Merrill Lynch	(31,599)
2,247	Fiserv Inc	HSBC	45	20,337	Franklin Resources Inc	Citibank	(35,183)
4,587	Fisery Inc	Credit Suisse	92	7,107	Franklin Resources Inc	JP Morgan	(14,001)
(21,948)	FleetCor Technologies Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	137,394	(610,483) (107,354)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	1,084,497 198,605
17,716	FLIR Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(57,577)	(378,195)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Bank of America	,
	FLIR Systems Inc	Citibank	(126,149)	(070,100)	recport wewerkan me	Merrill Lynch	502,999
9,480	FLIR Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(3,298)	(56,059)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Citibank	30,272
(115,904)	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(142,410)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Goldman Sachs	121,802
		Merrill Lynch	763,807	(195,679)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	JP Morgan	362,006
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	520,660	20,176	Fresh Del Monte Produce Inc	Bank of America	
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Citibank	160,069	5,294	Fresh Del Monte Produce Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(98,055)
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A' Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	HSBC	11,154 151,892	10,720	Fresh Del Monte Produce Inc	JP Morgan	(12,229) (44,488)
13,793	Flowers Foods Inc	Citibank	(12,690)	6,041	Fresh Del Monte Produce Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,070)
65,058	Flowers Foods Inc	JP Morgan	42,938	(8,475)	frontdoor Inc	JP Morgan	(14,831)
(41,163)	Flowserve Corp	JP Morgan	91,382	(4,180)	frontdoor Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,266
	Flowserve Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,761	(4,880)	frontdoor Inc	Bank of America	
	Flowserve Corp	HSBC	10,137	//		Merrill Lynch	927
(36,131)	Flowserve Corp	Bank of America	404.000	(48,239)	frontdoor Inc	Credit Suisse	(84,418)
(47,627)	Fluor Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	101,889 64,296	(6,389) 12,748	frontdoor Inc FTI Consulting Inc	Citibank Bank of America	6,964
		Citibank	52,243	12,740	1 11 Consulting Inc	Merrill Lynch	17,720
(37,927)	Fluor Corp	JP Morgan	51,201	23,191	FTI Consulting Inc	JP Morgan	23,423
	Fluor Corp	Bank of America		16,163	FTI Consulting Inc	Credit Suisse	16,325
		Merrill Lynch	123,114	3,376	FTI Consulting Inc	Citibank	1,350
(25,020)	Fluor Corp	Goldman Sachs	36,339	7,824	Fulton Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	(10,093)
(7,927)	Fluor Corp FMC Corp	HSBC Citibank	21,777 4,360	36,990	Fulton Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(28,112)
(28,625)	FMC Corp	Bank of America	4,300	41,305	Fulton Financial Corp	Citibank	(38,414)
(20,020)	1 WO GOIP	Merrill Lynch	85,875	29,309	Fulton Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(37,809)
(3,584)	FMC Corp	JP Morgan	22,508	38,524	Gaming and Leisure	3	(- ,,
	FMC Corp	Credit Suisse	17,339		Properties Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	5,393
	FMC Corp	Goldman Sachs	(5,819)	7,648	Gaming and Leisure	Bank of America	
(192,897)	FNB Corp/PA	JP Morgan	181,323	40.000	Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	76
(74,053)	FNB Corp/PA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	23,697	48,890 67,817	Gap Inc/The Gap Inc/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(191,666)
(258,637)	FNB Corp/PA	Citibank	134,491	07,017	Gap inc/ rife	Merrill Lynch	(333,660)
(58,428)	FNB Corp/PA	Credit Suisse	54,922	105,488	Gap Inc/The	Citibank	(444,104)
28,604	Foot Locker Inc	Citibank	(397,024)	(29,510)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
58,135	Foot Locker Inc	JP Morgan	(908,069)			Merrill Lynch	32,461
15,725	Foot Locker Inc	Credit Suisse	(245,625)	(23,297)	Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(19,569)
37,885	Foot Locker Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(587,975)	12,330 39,429	Garmin Ltd Garmin Ltd	HSBC Bank of America	(30,825)
8,148	Foot Locker Inc	HSBC	(127,272)	39,429	Gairriir Ltu	Merrill Lynch	(112,373)
42,620	Foot Locker Inc	Goldman Sachs	(300,443)	33,179	Garmin Ltd	JP Morgan	(73,057)
(169,050)	Ford Motor Co	Goldman Sachs	117,212	35,665	Garmin Ltd	Citibank	(37,448)
6,376	Fortinet Inc	HSBC	(42,273)	9,533	Garmin Ltd	Credit Suisse	(23,833)
21,063	Fortinet Inc	Citibank	(146,177)	43,550	Garmin Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(85,838)
44,972	Fortinet Inc	Credit Suisse	(298,164)	(5,450)	Gartner Inc	Credit Suisse	12,862
36,734	Fortinet Inc	Bank of America	(224 506)	(17,160)	Gartner Inc	Goldman Sachs	35,983
17,709	Fortinet Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(221,506) (116,681)	(1,910)	Gartner Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,349
14,210	Fortinet Inc	Goldman Sachs	(62,774)	(5,895)	Gartner Inc	Citibank	21,635
14,815	Fortune Brands Home &	Bank of America		(39,330)	Gartner Inc	JP Morgan	88,065
	Security Inc	Merrill Lynch	(68,593)	(1,081)	Gartner Inc	HSBC	2,551
5,105	Fortune Brands Home &		,	(93,909)	Gates Industrial Corp Plc	Credit Suisse	213,173
	Security Inc	Citibank	(21,390)	(10.705)	Gates Industrial Corp Plc	Citibank	7,279

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		5		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(46,290)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Bank of America	24.040	144,737	GrafTech International Ltd	Citibank	(57,895)
(34,824)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	31,940 42,057	53,604 280,705	GrafTech International Ltd GrafTech International Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	(114,177) (597,902)
(46,386)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Citibank	74,681	1,986	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Citibank	(28,777)
(55,133)		JP Morgan	76,084	2,373	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Bank of America	
(33,110) 9,864	GCI Liberty Inc 'A' Generac Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	51,653	3,529	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(70,502) (82,794)
9,004	General Floidings inc	Merrill Lynch	(16,572)	2,807	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Credit Suisse	(63,579)
20,911	Generac Holdings Inc	Citibank	(44,750)	3,450	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(48,183)
23,334	Generac Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(71,869)	510	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	HSBC	(13,217)
37,650 (354,353)	Generac Holdings Inc General Electric Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	(115,962)	(11,640) (18,437)	Grand Canyon Education Inc Grand Canyon Education Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(23,629) (40,662)
(334,333)	General Electric Co	Merrill Lynch	334,864	(13,369)	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Bank of America	(40,002)
(132,475)	General Electric Co	Citibank	77,498	(3,333,	,	Merrill Lynch	(42,112)
(272,909)	General Electric Co	JP Morgan	230,608	(27,770)	Grand Canyon Education Inc	Credit Suisse	(84,421)
(353,207) (101,026)	General Electric Co General Electric Co	Credit Suisse HSBC	298,460 85,367	(14,108) (33,160)	Grand Canyon Education Inc Grand Canyon Education Inc	HSBC Goldman Sachs	(43,958) (60,246)
(4,972)	General Mills Inc	Bank of America	65,567	(,,	Graphic Packaging	Bank of America	(00,240)
( ,, , , , , ,		Merrill Lynch	19,938	(555,555)	Holding Co	Merrill Lynch	318,638
(24,879)	General Mills Inc	JP Morgan	61,451	(105,512)	Graphic Packaging		
(39,308) 42,620	General Mills Inc General Motors Co	Citibank Credit Suisse	169,417 (185,457)	(283 854)	Holding Co Graphic Packaging	Credit Suisse	70,693
38.202	General Motors Co	Citibank	(83.662)	(203,034)	Holding Co	Goldman Sachs	35,228
42,565	General Motors Co	HSBC	(206,440)	(181,785)	Graphic Packaging		,
20,270	General Motors Co	Goldman Sachs	(79,412)	(00.500)	Holding Co	HSBC	120,359
(25,345) (6,770)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A' Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Bank of America	(238,243)	(96,596)	Graphic Packaging Holding Co	JP Morgan	64,719
(0,770)	Genesee & Wyoning inc A	Merrill Lynch	(57,884)	3.424	Green Dot Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(57,763)
(27,491)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Citibank	(240,821)	39,047	Green Dot Corp 'A'	Citibank	(122,998)
27,400	Genomic Health Inc	Bank of America	///	2,895	Green Dot Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(48,839)
2,596	Genomic Health Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(112,888) (7,710)	2,357	Green Dot Corp 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,640)
16,579	Genomic Health Inc	Credit Suisse	(92,013)	3,515	Green Dot Corp 'A'	HSBC	(59,298)
5,425	Genomic Health Inc	HSBC	(30,109)	223,383	Groupon Inc	JP Morgan	(32,391)
16,752	Genomic Health Inc	JP Morgan	(92,974)	174,424	Groupon Inc	Bank of America	070
52,785 (7,665)	Gentex Corp Genuine Parts Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	(87,095)	86,115	Groupon Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	872 (12,487)
(1,000)	Condino i dite co	Merrill Lynch	(13,414)	(22,062)	GrubHub Inc	HSBC	92,660
(2,520)	Genuine Parts Co	Goldman Sachs	359	(28,870)	GrubHub Inc	Credit Suisse	108,549
(13,367)	Genuine Parts Co	JP Morgan	4,678 (162,179)	(4,380)	GrubHub Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,870 307,796
45,556 84,121	Gilead Sciences Inc Gilead Sciences Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(162,179)	(69,795) (6,312)	GrubHub Inc GrubHub Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	26,510
01,121	Choud Colonido mo	Merrill Lynch	(234,698)	(63,705)	GrubHub Inc	Bank of America	20,010
27,649	Gilead Sciences Inc	Citibank	(110,320)			Merrill Lynch	(30,578)
46,595	Gilead Sciences Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(165,878)	' '	Guidewire Software Inc	Credit Suisse	112,465
3,125 (5,853)	Gilead Sciences Inc Global Payments Inc	Bank of America	(11,125)	(3,096)	Guidewire Software Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	10,062
(0,000)		Merrill Lynch	(28,094)	(18,880)	Guidewire Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	91,007
(10,965)	Global Payments Inc	JP Morgan	(86,952)	(43,656)	Guidewire Software Inc	Citibank	278,525
(9,660) (8,657)	Global Payments Inc GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	(22,985)	(25,387) (15,578)	Guidewire Software Inc Guidewire Software Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	41,502 26,661
(0,037)	Gobaddy IIIC A	Merrill Lynch	19,911	104,317	H&R Block Inc	Citibank	(55,288)
(3,233)	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	17,782	146,471	H&R Block Inc	Bank of America	(,)
(4,280)	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	23,540	<b></b>		Merrill Lynch	(142,077)
(2,664) 29,083	GoDaddy Inc 'A' Goodyear Tire &	Citibank	5,941	51,932 73,176	H&R Block Inc H&R Block Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(4,674) (6,586)
20,000	Rubber Co/The	Credit Suisse	(109,714)	83,550	H&R Block Inc	Goldman Sachs	(71,282)
32,529	Goodyear Tire &	Bank of America	, , ,	14,543	Haemonetics Corp	Citibank	(90,894)
44.000	Rubber Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(107,671)	49,027	Haemonetics Corp	JP Morgan	(13,728)
11,660	Goodyear Tire & Rubber Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(28,403)	5,552	Haemonetics Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(18,044)
24,533	Graco Inc	Credit Suisse	(95,169)	11,986	Haemonetics Corp	Credit Suisse	(3,356)
30,998	Graco Inc	HSBC	(82,325)	(64,820)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	HSBC	255,391
12,708	Graco Inc	Bank of America	(04.005)	(28,190)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	78,164
69,336	Graco Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(21,095) (61,016)	(116,272)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	542,990
55,567	Graco Inc	JP Morgan	(217,267)	(142,980)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Citibank	574,780
91,588	Graco Inc	Goldman Sachs	(91,347)	(62,348)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	JP Morgan	245,651
113,219	GrafTech International Ltd	Bank of America	(120 127)	(191,606)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Credit Suisse	728,075
41,973	GrafTech International Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(138,127) (89,402)	(11,930) (18,724)	Halliburton Co Halliburton Co	Citibank JP Morgan	37,460 91,748

la lelle	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11-12"	Description	Country	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
(61,767)	Hanesbrands Inc	Bank of America	07.500	14,595	HD Supply Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(45,8
100 247)	Hanashranda Ina	Merrill Lynch	97,592	156,600	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(253,8
108,247)	Hanesbrands Inc Hanesbrands Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	278,775 270,988	(7,464)	Healthcare Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(12,6
	Hanesbrands Inc	Goldman Sachs	117,057	(30.571)	Healthcare Realty Trust	Bank of America	(12,0
	Hanesbrands Inc	Citibank	186,900	(00,071)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(12,8
1,610	Hanover Insurance Group		100,000	(20,257)	Healthcare Realty Trust		(,0
,	Inc/The	HSBC	(2,077)	( , , , ,	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(34,2
2,028	Hanover Insurance Group		, ,	(6,834)	Healthcare Realty Trust		•
	Inc/The	Citibank	(1,359)		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(11,5
6,893	Hanover Insurance Group			(48,408)	Healthcare Trust of America	Bank of America	
10.010	Inc/The	JP Morgan	(8,892)	(00 500)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(26,1
12,846	Hanover Insurance Group	0 111 0 1	(40 574)	(28,596)	Healthcare Trust of America	0 - 12 0 1	(40.0
E 000	Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(16,571)	(53.650)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(42,8
5,888	Hanover Insurance Group Inc/The	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(2,944)	(52,659)	Healthcare Trust of America Inc (Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(78,9
55,750	Harley-Davidson Inc	Goldman Sachs	(94,464)	57.837	Heartland Express Inc	JP Morgan	(86,7
35,920	Harley-Davidson Inc	Credit Suisse	(121,312)	33,467	Heartland Express Inc	Bank of America	(00,
18,409	Harley-Davidson Inc	Citibank	(45,286)	55, 151	Trout dance Express mis	Merrill Lynch	(63,
(2,803)		Bank of America	( , /	11,183	Heartland Express Inc	Citibank	(15,
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(5,101)	7,435	Heartland Express Inc	Credit Suisse	(11,
(7,613)	Harris Corp	JP Morgan	(45,450)	(10,418)	HEICO Corp	Citibank	(161,
(2,336)	Harris Corp	Citibank	6,985	(27,408)	HEICO Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
(5,663)	Harris Corp	Credit Suisse	(33,808)			Merrill Lynch	(260,
57,289	Hartford Financial Services			(15,469)	HEICO Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(119,
	Group Inc/The	JP Morgan	(12,604)		HEICO Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(3,
14,670	Hartford Financial Services				HEICO Corp 'A'	Citibank	(69,
<b>5</b> 4.004	Group Inc/The	HSBC	(5,828)		HEICO Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(3,
54,831	Hartford Financial Services	Bank of America	(05.040)	7,113	Helen of Troy Ltd	Citibank	(25,
44 404	Group Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(35,640)	11,877	Helen of Troy Ltd	JP Morgan	(58,
11,194	Hartford Financial Services	Citibank	(21.402)	(7,540) 5,044	Helmerich & Payne Inc Henry Schein Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	8,
40,700	Group Inc/The Hartford Financial Services	Cilibarik	(21,492)	3,044	Herity Schein inc	Merrill Lynch	(10,
40,700	Group Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(13,912)	17,927	Henry Schein Inc	Citibank	(73,
57,110	Hartford Financial Services	Orean Ouisse	(13,312)	8,775	Henry Schein Inc	JP Morgan	(31,
01,110	Group Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(63,790)	9,101	Henry Schein Inc	Credit Suisse	(37,
(3.570)	Hasbro Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,957	20,440	Henry Schein Inc	Goldman Sachs	(59,
. , ,	Hasbro Inc	Bank of America	-,	29,371	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Credit Suisse	(210,
		Merrill Lynch	6,096	90,142	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	JP Morgan	(640,
(4,659)	Hasbro Inc	HSBC	20,453	41,111	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Citibank	(90,
5,869	Hawaiian Electric			34,600	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(62,
	Industries Inc	HSBC	(3,169)	41,976	Herman Miller Inc	Credit Suisse	(133,
8,084	Hawaiian Electric	Bank of America		46,404	Herman Miller Inc	Bank of America	
10.000	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	(7,114)	04.054		Merrill Lynch	(121,
13,903	Hawaiian Electric	0	(44.404)	84,854	Herman Miller Inc	JP Morgan	(268,
10.054	Industries Inc	Citibank	(14,181)	17,228	Herman Miller Inc	Citibank	(45,
12,354	Hawaiian Electric Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(6,671)	9,836 (11,240)	Hershey Co/The Hess Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	(16, 78,
14,296	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(23,731)	(4,960)	Hess Corp	JP Morgan	34,
9,039	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(23,731)	(1,014)	Hess Corp	Bank of America	J <del>-1</del> ,
0,000		Merrill Lynch	(13,739)	(1,014)		Merrill Lynch	8,
5,595	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Citibank	(4,644)	(37,651)	Hess Corp	Citibank	287,
29,253	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(48,560)	(7,027)	Hess Corp	HSBC	49,
24,166	HCA Healthcare Inc	HSBC	(101,688)	18,120	Hewlett Packard		
11,013	HCA Healthcare Inc	Bank of America			Enterprise Co	Credit Suisse	(9,
		Merrill Lynch	(27,753)	25,329	Hewlett Packard	Bank of America	
67,327	HCA Healthcare Inc	Citibank	(508,319)		Enterprise Co	Merrill Lynch	(16,
41,670	HCA Healthcare Inc	JP Morgan	(178,215)	70,039	Hewlett Packard		
2,344	HCA Healthcare Inc	Credit Suisse	(10,384)		Enterprise Co	Citibank	(66,
4,590	HCA Healthcare Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,667)	130,470	Hewlett Packard	ID Massac	/00=
(27,255)	HCP Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(4.000)	70.000	Enterprise Co	JP Morgan	(207,
(7.242)	HCP Inc (Poit)	Merrill Lynch	(4,906) (12,168)	72,690	Hewlett Packard	Goldman Cash-	/47
(7,243)	. ,	JP Morgan	(12,168)	24 120	Enterprise Co	Goldman Sachs	(47,
	HCP Inc (Reit)	HSBC Citibank	(15,777)	34,130	Hexcel Corp	Goldman Sachs	(31,
(53,053) (19,553)	HCP Inc (Reit) HCP Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(2,122) (32,849)	5,588	Highwoods Properties Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(4,
59,409	HD Supply Holdings Inc	HSBC	(145,705)	26,024	Highwoods Properties	Bank of America	(4,
88,323	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Citibank	(182,829)	20,024	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(26,
27,112	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(85,132)	14,380	Highwoods Properties	o.iiii Lyiioii	(20,
80,673	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(30,.0=)	,550	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(9,
,	11.7 - 3	Merrill Lynch	(133,917)		• •		(σ,

Haldin a	Description		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Haldin o	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
44,926	Highwoods Properties Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(37,289)	63,416	Host Hotels & Resorts Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(65,318)
12,946	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(37,209)	57,688	Host Hotels & Resorts	or Morgan	(03,310)
- 40 <del>-</del>		Merrill Lynch	(41,945)	(5.07.1)	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(59,419)
	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(12,812) (14,887)	(5,974)	Howard Hughes Corp/The Howard Hughes Corp/The	Credit Suisse Bank of America	10,335
	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,876)	(0,021)	noward nagnoo corp, me	Merrill Lynch	49,719
62,493	Hillenbrand Inc	JP Morgan	(167,481)	(4,327)	Howard Hughes Corp/The	JP Morgan	7,486
74,336 41,786	Hillenbrand Inc Hillenbrand Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(125,628)	137,554	HP Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(30,262)
,	· monorana mo	Merrill Lynch	(70,200)	33,860	HP Inc	Citibank	(23,363)
60,807	Hillenbrand Inc	Credit Suisse	(162,963)	297,372	HP Inc	JP Morgan	(303,319)
. , ,	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Credit Suisse	293,015	244,923 74,499	HP Inc HP Inc	Credit Suisse HSBC	(249,821)
(104,341)	Hillon Grand Vacations inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	410,853	(7,880)	Hubbell Inc	Goldman Sachs	(75,989) 28,977
(22,868)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	JP Morgan	104,507	(19,429)	Hubbell Inc	Bank of America	20,577
(12,878)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Citibank	15,969			Merrill Lynch	120,751
	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(57,514)	(5,297)	Hubbell Inc	JP Morgan	61,948
	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,188)	4,352	HubSpot Inc	JP Morgan	(23,805)
12,951	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(59,704)	5,332 3,113	HubSpot Inc HubSpot Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(29,166)
24,580	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	HSBC	(40,803)	0,110	Tubopot inc	Merrill Lynch	(22,258)
	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(30,784)	2,506	HubSpot Inc	Citibank	(36,011)
16,336	HMS Holdings Corp	Bank of America		(33,149)	Hudson Pacific Properties		
42.000	LIMC Haldings Com	Merrill Lynch	(19,276)	(0.040)	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	38,121
	HMS Holdings Corp HMS Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(35,395) (20,512)	(8,242)	Hudson Pacific Properties Inc (Reit)	Citibank	7,500
	HMS Holdings Corp	HSBC	(7,194)	(99.936)	Hudson Pacific Properties	Bank of America	7,500
	HMS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(22,708)	(55,555)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	119,923
20,380	HollyFrontier Corp	Credit Suisse	(100,677)	(47,279)	Hudson Pacific Properties		
3,016	HollyFrontier Corp	Bank of America	(14.960)	7.060	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	54,371 (23,681)
42,449	HollyFrontier Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(14,869) (166,400)	7,069 3,078	Humana Inc Humana Inc	HSBC	(10,311)
32,659	HollyFrontier Corp	JP Morgan	(161,335)	1	Huntington Bancshares	ПОВО	(10,011)
(28,661)	Hologic Inc	Bank of America	, ,		Inc/OH	Citibank	26,389
(00 777)		Merrill Lynch	47,291	(68,780)	Huntington Bancshares	15.14	50.047
	Hologic Inc Hologic Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	76,327 28,835	3,101	Inc/OH Huntington Ingalls	JP Morgan	52,617
	Hologic Inc	Goldman Sachs	71,332	3,101	Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	(12,156)
	Hologic Inc	JP Morgan	13,763	1,005	Huntington Ingalls	Bank of America	( ,,
17,939	Home Depot Inc/The	JP Morgan	(100,638)		Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,020)
19,401	Home Depot Inc/The	Bank of America	(42 692)	2,187	Huntington Ingalls	Citibank	(45.252)
17.193	Home Depot Inc/The	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(42,682) (96,453)	3,453	Industries Inc Huntington Ingalls	Cilibarik	(15,353)
,	Home Depot Inc/The	Citibank	11,053	0,100	Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(13,536)
	Home Depot Inc/The	HSBC	(80,043)	119,314	Huntsman Corp	Bank of America	, ,
17,617	Honeywell International Inc	Credit Suisse	(115,744)	00.547		Merrill Lynch	(292,319)
18,198 21,177	Honeywell International Inc Honeywell International Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(100,453) (137,143)	20,547 180,313	Huntsman Corp Huntsman Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(40,889) (414,720)
10,281	Honeywell International Inc	Bank of America	(137,143)	69,405	Huntsman Corp	Credit Suisse	(159,632)
-,	.,	Merrill Lynch	(57,471)	2,230	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(10,794)
18,744	Honeywell International Inc	HSBC	(123,148)	18,370	Hyatt Hotels Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(62,629)
(10,900)	Hormel Foods Corp	Bank of America	2.004	955	IAC/InterActiveCorp	Citibank	(6,016)
(31 640)	Hormel Foods Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	3,924 4,114	2,521 1,168	IAC/InterActiveCorp IAC/InterActiveCorp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(47,344) (21,935)
	Hormel Foods Corp	Credit Suisse	3,692	(8,609)	ICU Medical Inc	Bank of America	(21,900)
	Hospitality Properties		-,			Merrill Lynch	60,607
4=	Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(21,927)		ICU Medical Inc	Credit Suisse	125,918
45,412	Hospitality Properties	Cradit Suissa	(40.447)	(1,720)	ICU Medical Inc	JP Morgan	29,309
36,360	Trust (Reit) Hospitality Properties	Credit Suisse	(40,417)	(14,240)	ICU Medical Inc ICU Medical Inc	Goldman Sachs HSBC	112,525 30,297
55,500	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(40,360)	(2,268)	ICU Medical Inc	Citibank	21,297
37,296	Hospitality Properties			9,436	IDEX Corp	Bank of America	
	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(33,193)		IDEV 0	Merrill Lynch	(20,854)
34,311	Hospitality Properties	Bank of America	(40.754)	23,958	IDEX Corp	Citibank	(13,656)
115,788	Trust (Reit) Host Hotels & Resorts	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(49,751)	4,956 11,547	IDEX Corp IDEX Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(11,151) (25,981)
. 10,700	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(143,577)	10,778	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Citibank	(28,023)
35,026	Host Hotels & Resorts	·		11,772	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	JP Morgan	23,426
	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(37,828)	18,383	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Bank of America	
						Merrill Lynch	(32,538)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		_		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
2,930	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	HSBC	5,982	(25,536)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Citibank	(25,281)
9,609	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Credit Suisse	18,548	(27,313)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	JP Morgan	(46,432)
3,010	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Goldman Sachs	(12,736)	(6,326)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Credit Suisse	(10,754)
51,790	IHS Markit Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(37,335)	19,688	International Business	Bank of America	, , ,
2,888	Illinois Tool Works Inc	Bank of America	, , ,		Machines Corp	Merrill Lynch	(135,650)
,		Merrill Lynch	(33,587)	20.415	International Business	, ,	(,,
(2,280)	Illumina Inc	JP Morgan	26,790	20,	Machines Corp	JP Morgan	(214,153)
(2,697)	Illumina Inc	Credit Suisse	31,690	8,230	International Business	or morgan	(211,100)
(2,327)	Illumina Inc	Bank of America	′ 1	0,200	Machines Corp	Citibank	(72,753)
(2,321)	murima mc	Merrill Lynch	(2,560)	2,320	International Business	Citibarik	(12,133)
(2.952)	Illumina Inc	Citibank	14,693	2,320	Machines Corp	Credit Suisse	(14 106)
(2,853)				7.740	•	Credit Suisse	(14,186)
(822)	Illumina Inc	HSBC	9,659	7,743	International Business	LICDO	(04.004)
10,220	Incyte Corp	Goldman Sachs	(19,628)	(00.050)	Machines Corp	HSBC	(81,224)
2,989	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	HSBC	(8,967)	(30,953)	International Flavors &		
11,300	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Bank of America			Fragrances Inc	Credit Suisse	31,263
		Merrill Lynch	(31,866)	(34,167)	International Flavors &		
32,576	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Citibank	(123,463)		Fragrances Inc	Citibank	60,134
22,316	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	JP Morgan	(67,299)	(9,350)	International Flavors &		
7,233	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Credit Suisse	(21,699)	, , ,	Fragrances Inc	Goldman Sachs	14,440
8,628	Ingredion Inc	Citibank	(43,226)	(56.462)	International Flavors &	Bank of America	
4,189	Ingredion Inc	Bank of America		(,,	Fragrances Inc	Merrill Lynch	81,870
1,100	ingredien ine	Merrill Lynch	(34,308)	(19 724)	International Flavors &	World Lynon	01,070
12.426	Ingredion Inc	JP Morgan	(96,550)	(10,724)	Fragrances Inc	JP Morgan	19,921
, -				(24.204)		JF Worgan	19,921
2,060	Ingredion Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,788)	(34,391)	International Flavors &	LIODO	00.405
1,160	Inogen Inc	Citibank	(5,092)		Fragrances Inc	HSBC	38,105
6,320	Inogen Inc	Bank of America		(41,330)	International Game		
		Merrill Lynch	(70,658)		Technology Plc	Goldman Sachs	20,419
13,988	Inogen Inc	JP Morgan	(57,631)	(30,487)	International Game		
14,270	Insperity Inc	Bank of America			Technology Plc	Credit Suisse	33,451
		Merrill Lynch	(7,991)	(31,048)	International Game		
59,326	Insperity Inc	Credit Suisse	(250,356)	, , ,	Technology Plc	Citibank	19,871
12,859	Insperity Inc	JP Morgan	(54,265)	(21.649)	International Game		-,-
(11,708)	Insulet Corp	Citibank	(1,756)	( , ,	Technology Plc	HSBC	24,463
(12,393)	Insulet Corp	Bank of America	(1,700)	20,731	International Paper Co	Bank of America	21,100
(12,000)	modict corp	Merrill Lynch	(37,303)	20,701	international raper co	Merrill Lynch	(75,668)
(33,701)	Insulet Corp	•	(144,577)	48,675	International Paper Co	Citibank	(132,396)
		JP Morgan		,			
(43,171)	Insulet Corp	Credit Suisse	(185,204)	35,292	International Paper Co	JP Morgan	(157,049)
(19,269)	Insulet Corp	HSBC	(82,664)	15,140	International Paper Co	Credit Suisse	(65,922)
3,128	Integer Holdings Corp	Bank of America		39,910	International Paper Co	Goldman Sachs	(108,995)
		Merrill Lynch	(11,292)	12,798	International Paper Co	HSBC	(51,294)
3,932	Integer Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(25,008)	302	Interpublic Group of Cos		
7,959	Integer Holdings Corp	Citibank	(8,675)		Inc/The	Citibank	(427)
(65,455)	Integra LifeSciences			4,140	Interpublic Group of Cos		
	Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	191,776		Inc/The	JP Morgan	(8,715)
(25,645)	Integra LifeSciences			58,313	Interpublic Group of Cos		
, , ,	Holdings Corp	HSBC	118,800		Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(122,749)
(42.835)	Integra LifeSciences	Bank of America	-,	31,316	Interpublic Group of Cos	Bank of America	( , -,
, ,	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	148,209	,	Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(43,373)
(23 785)	Integra LifeSciences		,	(3,928)	InterXion Holding NV	JP Morgan	(8,249)
(20,700)	Holdings Corp	Citibank	80,869	13,165	Intuit Inc	Bank of America	(0,240)
(43 337)	Integra LifeSciences	Ollibarik	00,000	10,100	intale inc	Merrill Lynch	14,482
(43,337)	Holdings Corp	ID Margan	256 100	24 252	Intuit Inc	•	(69,919)
(00,400)	0 1	JP Morgan	256,180	21,252	Intuit Inc	Citibank	
(62,492)	Integra LifeSciences	0 111 0 1	200 700	16,522	Intuit Inc	JP Morgan	8,324
	Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	368,703	13,474	Intuit Inc	Credit Suisse	7,170
21,201	Intel Corp	Bank of America		6,626	Intuit Inc	HSBC	795
		Merrill Lynch	(33,074)	5,140	Intuit Inc	Goldman Sachs	(16,244)
36,674	Intel Corp	Citibank	2,200	(1,797)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	Credit Suisse	53,012
32,729	Intel Corp	JP Morgan	(169,536)	(3,088)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	HSBC	91,096
47,114	Intel Corp	HSBC	(244,051)	(3,019)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	JP Morgan	89,061
(4,736)	Interactive Brokers Group		, , ,	(132,677)	Invesco Ltd	Citibank	144,618
. ,/	Inc 'A'	Citibank	11,556	(83,153)	Invesco Ltd	JP Morgan	132,213
(27 792)	Interactive Brokers Group		,	(78,000)	Invesco Ltd	Credit Suisse	116,395
(= · , · <b>U</b> -)	Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	128,955	(38,220)	Invesco Ltd	Goldman Sachs	34,541
(27 003)	Interactive Brokers Group	JI Juli Julijas	120,000	(27,377)	Invesco Ltd	HSBC	43,529
(21,333)	•	ID Morgon	101 640				
(26.200)	Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	121,640	40,231	Investors Bancorp Inc	Citibank	(9,253)
(აზ,აგე)	Interactive Brokers Group	Oalders C. 1	04.000	11,933	Investors Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	/
	Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	91,986			Merrill Lynch	(4,654)
(27.148)	Interactive Brokers Group	Bank of America		53,007	Investors Bancorp Inc	JP Morgan	(46,116)
(=.,)		Merrill Lynch	70,042	9,969	Investors Bancorp Inc	Credit Suisse	(8,673)
, , ,	Inc 'A'	•	70,042		•		(-,,
, , ,	Inc 'A' Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Bank of America	70,042	(6,100)	•	Bank of America	(-,,

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)		5		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(153,857)	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(136,933)	(4,737)	JB Hunt Transport	Bank of America	FO 400
(18,211) (145,929)	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit) Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(16,208) 14,593	(11.094)	Services Inc JB Hunt Transport	Merrill Lynch	52,486
39,595	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(141,354)	(11,094)	Services Inc	Citibank	93,966
6,840	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	HSBC	(27,568)	19,396	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(46,356)
7,733	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	(28,303)	(93,784)	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Bank of America	
11,839	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(40, 400)	(40.740)	laffarias Financial Consumba	Merrill Lynch	96,598
45,590	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(18,469) (166,859)	(19,713) (12,400)	Jefferies Financial Group Inc Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	13,602 24,180
26,310	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(56,265)	(38,403)	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	74,886
(27,333)	IPG Photonics Corp	Bank of America	, ,	(8,014)		JP Morgan	17,310
		Merrill Lynch	562,513	(7,257)	JM Smucker Co/The	JP Morgan	38,194
(13,501) (23,739)	IPG Photonics Corp	JP Morgan	454,039 724,910	(7,170)	JM Smucker Co/The JM Smucker Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	40,618
(23,739)	•	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	158,967	(27,373)	Jivi Smucker Co/me	Merrill Lynch	209,403
(10,408)		HSBC	350,021	(9,682)	JM Smucker Co/The	Citibank	71,937
(9,548)	•	Citibank	84,118	(15,647)	JM Smucker Co/The	Credit Suisse	74,636
(5,977)	IQVIA Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(13,528)	JM Smucker Co/The	HSBC	64,529
(10.000)	IOV/IA Haldings Inc	Merrill Lynch	2,630	10,492	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Citibank	(50,362)
(10,982) (5,698)	IQVIA Holdings Inc Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse HSBC	(17,681) 1,880	46,977 8,761	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A' John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(274,346) (51,164)
(31,199)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	10,296	2,940	Johnson & Johnson	Citibank	(22,315)
(43,944)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Citibank	42,186	38,155	Johnson & Johnson	Credit Suisse	(328,896)
(37,256)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		86,160	Johnson & Johnson	Bank of America	
(01.050)	Iron Mountain Ina (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	48,433	2 440	lahasan 8 lahasan	Merrill Lynch	(494,558)
(81,258) (50,340)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit) Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	28,279 52,452	(39,987)	Johnson & Johnson Johnson Controls	JP Morgan	(29,463)
67,658	ITT Inc	Citibank	(135,316)	(00,007)	International Plc	Credit Suisse	30,790
14,170	ITT Inc	JP Morgan	(56,113)	(160,109)	Johnson Controls		
26,770	ITT Inc	Goldman Sachs	(39,495)		International Plc	JP Morgan	123,284
(1,606) (8,023)	J&J Snack Foods Corp J&J Snack Foods Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	4,834	4,479	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(53,390)
(0,023)	J&J Shack Foods Corp	Merrill Lynch	54,075	12,985	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Citibank	(78,429)
(1,411)	J&J Snack Foods Corp	Credit Suisse	4,247	15,035	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	JP Morgan	(245,822)
8,281	j2 Global Inc	Credit Suisse	(39,832)	15,240	Juniper Networks Inc	Credit Suisse	(29,108)
5,604	j2 Global Inc	Bank of America	(4.700)	170,345	Juniper Networks Inc	Bank of America	(404.000)
3,350	j2 Global Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(1,793) (9,681)	25,760	Juniper Networks Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(161,828) (28,336)
28,600	Jabil Inc	Credit Suisse	(120,432)	16,151	Juniper Networks Inc	JP Morgan	(30,848)
3,729	Jabil Inc	Citibank	(7,122)	2,860	Kansas City Southern	Credit Suisse	(25,150)
120,016	Jabil Inc	JP Morgan	(534,071)	17,080	Kansas City Southern	Goldman Sachs	(183,288)
111,498	Jabil Inc	Bank of America	(200,000)	(4,243)	KAR Auction Services Inc	Bank of America	(0.400)
178,829	Jabil Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(386,898) (387,692)	(3,118)	KAR Auction Services Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(9,122) (3,866)
8,992	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Citibank	(36,867)		KAR Auction Services Inc	HSBC	(6,178)
1,624	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Credit Suisse	(4,645)	(9,729)	KAR Auction Services Inc	JP Morgan	(18,856)
23,015	Jack in the Box Inc	Citibank	19,563	(28,120)	KAR Auction Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,848)
4,002 22,881	Jack in the Box Inc Jack in the Box Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	23,812	(1,000) (3,069)	Kellogg Co Kemper Corp	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	1,770 13,534
22,001	Jack III the Box IIIC	Merrill Lynch	113,490	(14,484)	Kemper Corp	Bank of America	13,334
17,815	Jack in the Box Inc	Credit Suisse	105,999	(**,***)	The state of the s	Merrill Lynch	56,632
4,247	Jack in the Box Inc	HSBC	25,270	(6,622)	Kemper Corp	JP Morgan	29,203
(15,024)	Jacobs Engineering	Bank of America	45.070	23,846	Kennametal Inc	Bank of America	(04.470)
(10.855)	Group Inc Jacobs Engineering	Merrill Lynch	45,072	22.409	Kennametal Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(84,176) (56,471)
(10,033)	Group Inc	Credit Suisse	56,663	29,997	Kennametal Inc	JP Morgan	(183,582)
(3,230)	Jacobs Engineering		,	45,587	Kennametal Inc	Credit Suisse	(278,992)
	Group Inc	JP Morgan	14,005	(104,970)	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	129,113
(31,030)	Jacobs Engineering	Goldman Sachs	E7 220	(52,191)	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	64,195
(14 346)	Group Inc Jacobs Engineering	Goldman Sacris	57,338	(49,624) (67,460)	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Citibank Goldman Sachs	26,301 56,801
(14,040)	Group Inc	HSBC	74,886	(13,719)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Credit Suisse	13,719
(3,440)	Jacobs Engineering		,	(12,641)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Citibank	12,767
	Group Inc	Citibank	10,217	(35,730)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	JP Morgan	35,730
	Jazz Pharmaceuticals Plc	Goldman Sachs	10,996	(25,386)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Bank of America	26 202
(22,527)	JB Hunt Transport Services Inc	Credit Suisse	243,742	(91,318)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	36,302 102,047
(20,409)	JB Hunt Transport	Ji Gait Guisse	270,172		KeyCorp	Credit Suisse	23,916
, , ,	Services Inc	JP Morgan	220,825	(108,634)		Bank of America	
(3,392)	JB Hunt Transport	LICEC	00 704	(00.015)	Ka. Cam	Merrill Lynch	52,144
	Services Inc	HSBC	36,701	(22,345)	KeyCorp	Citibank	13,854

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(12,389)	KeyCorp	JP Morgan	13,504	24,420	Kroger Co/The	HSBC	(67,852)
(48,460)	KeyCorp	Goldman Sachs	25,912	55,319	Kroger Co/The	Bank of America	
	KeyCorp	HSBC	68,181			Merrill Lynch	(141,617)
	Keysight Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	82,012	13,842	Kroger Co/The	Citibank	(18,687)
	Keysight Technologies Inc	HSBC	54,660	8,955	Kroger Co/The	JP Morgan	(23,552)
(9,100)	Keysight Technologies Inc	Bank of America		5,228	Kroger Co/The	Credit Suisse	(13,750)
		Merrill Lynch	68,023	65,270	Kroger Co/The	Goldman Sachs	(93,245)
(12,477)	Keysight Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	122,462	115,957	Kronos Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	(
	Keysight Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,791)	400.005	IZ	Merrill Lynch	(89,287)
	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	8,627	103,305	Kronos Worldwide Inc	Credit Suisse	_
(17,164)	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	66.760	104,479	Kronos Worldwide Inc	JP Morgan	(00.007)
(C 275)	Kilroy Booky Corn (Boit)	Merrill Lynch	66,768	141,106	Kronos Worldwide Inc	Citibank	(88,897)
	Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	19,571	(54,162)	L Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	122,135
	Kimberly-Clark Corp		(30,892)	(44,882)	L Brands Inc	Bank of America	15.025
(11,407) (7,798)		HSBC JP Morgan	(21,771)	(5.290)	L3 Technologies Inc	Merrill Lynch	15,035
(11,023)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Bank of America	(16,298)		- C	JP Morgan	(39,811)
(11,023)	Killiberry-Clark Corp		(2.417)	(5,560)	Laboratory Corp of America Holdings	Goldman Sachs	25 272
(1.410)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(3,417) (95)	(2.533)	Laboratory Corp of America	Bank of America	25,273
12,689	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(9,771)	(2,333)	Holdings	Merrill Lynch	9,296
19,852	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(18,264)	(11.742)	Laboratory Corp of America	Merriii Lyricii	9,290
25,813	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	(10,204)	(11,742)	Holdings	JP Morgan	25,430
20,010	Killico Realty Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(22,974)	6,046	Lam Research Corp	Bank of America	20,400
49,000	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(37,730)	0,040	Lam Research Corp	Merrill Lynch	(115,176)
59,560	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(34,807)	21.980	Lam Research Corp	Citibank	(236,285)
(116.075)	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	JP Morgan	(32,501)	7,004	Lam Research Corp	JP Morgan	(163,053)
(20,734)	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	Bank of America	(,)	7,432	Lam Research Corp	HSBC	(161,349)
(==,:=:,	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	3,939	10,208	Lam Research Corp	Credit Suisse	(209,629)
(11,034)	Kirby Corp	Credit Suisse	58,811	7,130	Lam Research Corp	Goldman Sachs	(93,907)
(13,366)	Kirby Corp	Goldman Sachs	61,101	4,805	Lamar Advertising Co	Bank of America	, , ,
(56,493)	Kirby Corp	Bank of America			(Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(14,559)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	288,114	3,569	Lamar Advertising Co	•	, , ,
(30,278)	Kirby Corp	Citibank	214,368		(Reit) 'A'	Citibank	(10,243)
(20,429)	Kirby Corp	JP Morgan	108,887	4,869	Lamar Advertising Co		
16,780	KLA-Tencor Corp	Bank of America			(Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(6,865)
		Merrill Lynch	(114,775)	16,161	Lamar Advertising Co (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(22,787)
68,893	KLA-Tencor Corp	Credit Suisse	(756,001)	12,346	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Citibank	(54,816)
2,864	KLA-Tencor Corp	JP Morgan	(31,619)	26,161	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
3,061	•	Citibank	(7,285)			Merrill Lynch	(205,364)
13,570	KLA-Tencor Corp	Goldman Sachs	(41,531)	7,546	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(68,518)
(147,328)	Knight-Swift Transportation	Bank of America		10,090	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(91,617)
	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	524,488	12,600	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	HSBC	(114,408)
(29,645)	Knight-Swift Transportation			17,030	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(82,701)
	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	113,837	25,980	Landstar System Inc	JP Morgan	(363,200)
92,744	Kohl's Corp	Bank of America		5,331	Landstar System Inc	Bank of America	(==)
0.400	K 1 11 0	Merrill Lynch	(1,396,725)	47.500		Merrill Lynch	(55,069)
3,182	Kohl's Corp	Credit Suisse	(61,667)	17,528	Landstar System Inc	Citibank	(156,876)
2,110	Kohl's Corp	Citibank	(9,031)	24,200	Landstar System Inc	Credit Suisse	(338,316)
14,178	Kohl's Corp	JP Morgan	(274,770)	11,383	Landstar System Inc	HSBC Goldman Sache	(131,994)
45,260	Kohl's Corp	Goldman Sachs HSBC	(251,731) (117,113)	37,820 (9,999)	Landstar System Inc	Goldman Sachs	(314,862)
6,043	Kohl's Corp		, ,		Las Vegas Sands Corp	Citibank	37,996
331 416	Kontoor Brands Inc Kontoor Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	9,543	(21,105)	Las Vegas Sands Corp	Bank of America	170 017
410	NOTITION DISTRICT		11,993	(23,568)	Las Vogas Sanda Com	Merrill Lynch	172,217 248,171
1 710	Kontoor Brands Inc	Merrill Lynch	49,530		Las Vegas Sands Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	122,822
1,718 922	Kontoor Brands Inc Kontoor Brands Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	49,530 26,581	(11,664)	Las Vegas Sands Corp Las Vegas Sands Corp	Credit Suisse	5,318
922 727	Kontoor Brands Inc	HSBC	20,959	14,918	Lear Corp	Citibank	(103,680)
474	Kontoor Brands Inc	JP Morgan	13,665	36,060	Lear Corp	Bank of America	(100,000)
105,021	Korn Ferry	Bank of America	10,000	30,000	200. 0019	Merrill Lynch	(558,930)
100,021		Merrill Lynch	(283,557)	25,100	Lear Corp	JP Morgan	(500,996)
65,975	Korn Ferry	Credit Suisse	(187,369)	36,445	Legg Mason Inc	Bank of America	(500,530)
79,558	Korn Ferry	Citibank	(222,762)	30,440		Merrill Lynch	(8,747)
39,198	Korn Ferry	JP Morgan	(111,322)	3,526	Legg Mason Inc	Citibank	(3,773)
(214,768)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Bank of America	(,022)	73,514	Legg Mason Inc	JP Morgan	157,320
(= : :,1 00)		Merrill Lynch	173,962	32,014	Legg Mason Inc	Credit Suisse	68,510
(887,599)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Credit Suisse	683,451	63,420	Legg Mason Inc	Goldman Sachs	(29,314)
(240,305)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Citibank	158,601	(37,378)	Leggett & Platt Inc	Bank of America	(=0,014)
(89,099)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	HSBC	68,606	(51,575)		Merrill Lynch	73,635
				(0.000)	Leggett & Platt Inc	Citibank	16,049
	Kosmos Enerav Ltd	JP Wordan	240.730	(0.900)			
(324,576) (246,665)	Kosmos Energy Ltd Kosmos Energy Ltd	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	240,730 141,132	(8,966) (34,240)	Leggett & Platt Inc	Goldman Sachs	52,815

lla lak	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	1121.00	Description	Otr	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USE
	United States continued				United States continued		
(12,330)	Leidos Holdings Inc	Bank of America		( , /	Linde Plc	Citibank	214,531
		Merrill Lynch	7,768	(52,325)	Linde Plc	JP Morgan	(192,022
	Leidos Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,439	(5,660)	Linde Plc	Goldman Sachs	38,383
(108,534)	Lennar Corp 'A'	Bank of America		(13,327)	Linde Plc	HSBC	(35,449
		Merrill Lynch	369,016	(29,169)	Lions Gate Entertainment		
(18,171)	Lennar Corp 'A'	Citibank	40,703		Corp 'A'	HSBC	18,583
(25,994)	Lennar Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	41,850	(26,306)	Lions Gate Entertainment		
(31,000)	Lennar Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	49,910		Corp 'B'	JP Morgan	(13,153
(24,972)	Lennar Corp 'A'	HSBC	40,205	(38,332)	Lions Gate Entertainment	Bank of America	•
(2,184)	Lennar Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	1,770	, , ,	Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(18,016
16,284	Lennox International Inc	Bank of America		(19,469)	Lions Gate Entertainment	·	•
		Merrill Lynch	(190,686)	, , ,	Corp 'B'	Credit Suisse	(9,734
21,247	Lennox International Inc	Citibank	(297,670)	(9,909)	Lions Gate Entertainment		,
10,541	Lennox International Inc	Credit Suisse	(57,343)	,	Corp 'B'	Citibank	20,710
11,409	Lennox International Inc	HSBC	(62,065)	(6,187)	Littelfuse Inc	JP Morgan	93,733
10,311	Lennox International Inc	JP Morgan	(56,092)		Littelfuse Inc	Credit Suisse	16,892
5,730	Lennox International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(67,222)	,	Littelfuse Inc	Goldman Sachs	34,291
	Lexington Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(01,222)	6,543	LivaNova Plc	JP Morgan	(7,263
(10,200)	Lexington realty Trast (real)	Merrill Lynch	16,775	4,164	LivaNova Plc	Citibank	(5,62
(2 640)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	1,481	4,446	LivaNova Plc	Bank of America	(0,02
	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Bank of America	1,401	7,770	LIVAINOVATIC	Merrill Lynch	(7,336
(21,121)	Liberty Broadband Corp B	Merrill Lynch	31,602	2,446	LivaNova Plc	HSBC	(2,71
(16 242)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Citibank	38,243	,	Live Nation Entertainment Inc	Credit Suisse	139,80
	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'		, ,	(37,380)			,
. , ,	, ,	JP Morgan	6,012	(2,433)		JP Morgan Credit Suisse	9,09
26,513	Liberty Expedia Holdings	Citib and	(40.707)		LKQ Corp		127,40
E 074	Inc 'A'	Citibank	(13,787)	(182,564)	LKQ Corp	Bank of America	200.07
5,971	Liberty Expedia Holdings	Bank of America	(7.404)	(00 700)	11/0.0	Merrill Lynch	290,27
:	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(7,404)		LKQ Corp	Citibank	103,78
(29,586)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Bank of America			LKQ Corp	JP Morgan	117,88
	Formula One 'C'	Merrill Lynch	34,320	22,290	Loews Corp	Bank of America	
(35,309)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty					Merrill Lynch	(6,018
	Formula One 'C'	Citibank	60,378	92,517	Loews Corp	Credit Suisse	49,95
(47,014)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			16,122	Loews Corp	Citibank	(23,699
	Formula One 'C'	Credit Suisse	60,178	2,980	LogMeIn Inc	Goldman Sachs	(4,38
(66,445)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			124,246	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Bank of America	
	Formula One 'C'	JP Morgan	85,050			Merrill Lynch	(228,61
21,794	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			130,089	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Citibank	(88,46
	SiriusXM 'C'	JP Morgan	(66,410)	111,634	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	JP Morgan	(206,52
17,597	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty			86,577	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Credit Suisse	(160,16
	SiriusXM 'C'	Citibank	(32,906)	79,671	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	HSBC	(147,39
24,589	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Bank of America	, , ,	2,691	Lowe's Cos Inc	Bank of America	•
	SiriusXM 'C'	Merrill Lynch	(50,162)			Merrill Lynch	(39,26
10,931	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	,	(, - ,	13,199	Lowe's Cos Inc	JP Morgan	(180,82
,	SiriusXM 'C'	Credit Suisse	(33,667)	13,506	Lowe's Cos Inc	Citibank	(66,31
61,200	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty		(55,551)	6,922		Credit Suisse	(94,83
01,200	SiriusXM 'C'	Goldman Sachs	(88,774)	1,477	Lowe's Cos Inc	HSBC	(20,23
65,663	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(00,774)	52,932	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(20,20
00,000	Liberty Freporty Tract (Ftott)	Merrill Lynch	(64,350)	02,002	Er Er manolar Holamgo mo	Merrill Lynch	(68,28
25,003	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(37,755)	15,517	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(45,46
34,997	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(39,547)	5,340	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	HSBC	(8,33
14,636			(16,539)	28,616			(111,60
	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse			LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Citibank	, ,
5,604	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(7,565)	20,407	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(46,12
16,586	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	12,605	33,560	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(86,60
1,148	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	872	5,173	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Bank of America	
8,403	Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(104,617)			Merrill Lynch	(50,38
12,700	Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America		13,930	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Citibank	(175,23
		Merrill Lynch	(77,851)	1,160	Lululemon Athletica Inc	Goldman Sachs	(10,16
11,792	Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	(146,810)	1,554	LyondellBasell Industries	Bank of America	
6,005	Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(36,390)		NV 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(7,59
6,518	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Bank of America		11,513	LyondellBasell Industries		
	· ·	Merrill Lynch	(32,134)		NV 'A'	Citibank	(55,26
4,007	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Citibank	(12,141)	72,054	LyondellBasell Industries		, , -
42,365	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(326,634)	,	NV 'A'	JP Morgan	(514,46
20,816	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(160,491)	36,205	LyondellBasell Industries	3	(=, 10
11,930	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(14,975)	30,200	NV 'A'	Credit Suisse	(258,50
28,466	Lincoln National Corp	Bank of America	(17,010)	7,761	M&T Bank Corp	Citibank	(39,65
20,700	Emooni Hadional Colp	Merrill Lynch	(108,740)	12,446	M&T Bank Corp	Credit Suisse	(82,89
12 027	Lincoln National Com	•	, , ,		•		• •
12,037	Lincoln National Corp	Citibank	(52,241)	7,250	M&T Bank Corp	JP Morgan	(48,28
34,649	Lincoln National Corp	JP Morgan	(171,476)	(19,254) (20,227)	Macerich Co/The (Reit) Macerich Co/The (Reit)	JP Morgan HSBC	97,81 102,75
39,350	Lincoln National Corp	Goldman Sachs	(131,113)				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	United States continued				United States continued		
(51,150)	Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Bank of America	0.40.0.40	(6,613)	Marriott International	10.14	74 400
(12.002)	Managiah Ca/Tha (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	348,843	(24.090)	Inc/MD 'A'	JP Morgan	71,420
	Macerich Co/The (Reit) Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Citibank Credit Suisse	68,299 187,472	(24,000)	Marriott International Inc/MD 'A'	Goldman Sachs	112,444
	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	HSBC	359	(20,951)	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	Bank of America	
(19,958)	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	4,790			Merrill Lynch	(12,361)
	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	20,862	(16,932)		JP Morgan	(28,276)
(11,655)	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Bank of America	27,040	(5,526) (1,270)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Credit Suisse	61,339
(77,387)	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	84,352	(25,055)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	18,219
	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp	JP Morgan	159,812	(20,000)	Wartin Wandta Wateriale ine	Merrill Lynch	307,425
	Macy's Inc	Credit Suisse	(86,851)	(16,137)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Citibank	167,341
	Macy's Inc	Citibank	(41,326)	(12,143)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	JP Morgan	134,787
2,769	Madison Square Garden	LIODO	(0.045)	(4,686)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	HSBC	52,015
543	Co/The 'A' Madison Square Garden	HSBC Bank of America	(9,915)	(512,140)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Citibank Bank of America	338,012
543	Co/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(4,420)	(420,256)	Marveir recritiology Group Etd	Merrill Lynch	487,497
716	Madison Square Garden	Wichin Lynon	(4,420)	(10.655)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	JP Morgan	20,458
	Co/The 'A'	Citibank	(6,258)	(85,060)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	59,465
5,000	Madison Square Garden			(33,956)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	HSBC	65,196
24 500	Co/The 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(43,267)	(71,020)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	136,358
	Magna International Inc Magna International Inc	Citibank HSBC	(32,861) (279,764)	83,761	Masco Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(231,180)
,	Magna International Inc	Bank of America	(279,704)	32,381	Masco Corp	Citibank	(91,638)
,	magna mamaasna me	Merrill Lynch	(165,520)	105,443	Masco Corp	JP Morgan	(319,349)
34,556	Magna International Inc	Credit Suisse	(343,832)	53,469	Masco Corp	Credit Suisse	(149,865)
	Magna International Inc	JP Morgan	(269,824)	17,415	Masco Corp	HSBC	(55,380)
	Magna International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(102,556)	62,600	Masco Corp	Goldman Sachs	(155,820)
,	Manhattan Associates Inc Manhattan Associates Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(18,229) (38,867)	6,776 7,603	Masimo Corp Masimo Corp	HSBC Credit Suisse	(50,956) (57,175)
	Manhattan Associates Inc	Bank of America	(00,007)	15,328	Masimo Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	893	10,020		Merrill Lynch	(187,155)
,	Manhattan Associates Inc	Credit Suisse	(114,947)	8,918	Masimo Corp	Citibank	(101,576)
	Manhattan Associates Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,976)	12,825	Masimo Corp	JP Morgan	(108,069)
19,784	ManpowerGroup Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(116,132)	27,830 4,196	Masimo Corp Match Group Inc	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(314,380) 3,189
16,575	ManpowerGroup Inc	JP Morgan	(104,423)	6,347	Match Group Inc	JP Morgan	4,824
	ManpowerGroup Inc	Citibank	(84,129)	9,348	Match Group Inc	Citibank	(18,509)
13,350	ManpowerGroup Inc	Credit Suisse	(84,105)	8,752	Match Group Inc	HSBC	6,652
220,662	Marathon Oil Corp	Bank of America	(	(38,959)	Mattel Inc	Citibank	35,453
110 400	Marathan Oil Carn	Merrill Lynch	(463,390)	(86,239)	Mattel Inc	HSBC	131,163
	Marathon Oil Corp Marathon Oil Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(250,850) (133,923)	(91,326) (492,656)	Mattel Inc Mattel Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	139,024 782,559
,	Marathon Oil Corp	Credit Suisse	(78,940)	25,398	Maxim Integrated	Bank of America	
	Marathon Oil Corp	HSBC	(59,231)		Products Inc	Merrill Lynch	(49,018)
	Marathon Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse	423,633	36,542	Maxim Integrated		
, , ,	Marathon Petroleum Corp	Citibank	228,546	00.040	Products Inc	JP Morgan	(150,487)
,	Marathon Petroleum Corp Marathon Petroleum Corp	Goldman Sachs JP Morgan	33,842 42,705	36,248	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Citibank	(42,048)
	Marathon Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	42,700	55,922	Maxim Integrated	Ollibalik	( <del>4</del> 2,0 <del>4</del> 0)
( , )		Merrill Lynch	611,162	35,522	Products Inc	HSBC	(244,285)
	Marathon Petroleum Corp	HSBC	51,065	15,302	Maxim Integrated		,
	Markel Corp	JP Morgan	(6,119)	04.400	Products Inc	Credit Suisse	(67,941)
	Markel Corp Markel Corp	Citibank Bank of America	43,280	31,160	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Goldman Sachs	(22,252)
(2,302)	Marker Corp	Merrill Lynch	(7,081)	(4 768)	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Citibank	(22,252) 8,153
(1,982)	Markel Corp	Credit Suisse	(12,031)		McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Goldman Sachs	2,960
,	MarketAxess Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(76,218)	(5,616)	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	HSBC	2,022
(3,059)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Bank of America		(1,490)	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Bank of America	
(4.050)	Markot Avena Haldinasa Inc	Merrill Lynch	184	4.054	MaDanald'a Carr	Merrill Lynch	1,669
	MarketAxess Holdings Inc MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(28,507) 49,467	1,654 1,029	McDonald's Corp McDonald's Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	(728) (453)
	Marriott International	Citibalik	49,407	17,132	McDonald's Corp	Citibank	(40,603)
χ.,.σσ,	Inc/MD 'A'	HSBC	76,777	9,128	McKesson Corp	Credit Suisse	(69,080)
(39,116)	Marriott International			12,550	McKesson Corp	Bank of America	,
(00 ===:	Inc/MD 'A'	Credit Suisse	422,453	4=	M-1/ 2	Merrill Lynch	(52,334)
(39,556)	Marriott International	Citibank	150,313	15,307 9,642	McKesson Corp	Citibank	(114,649) (92,178)
, , ,					McKesson Corp	JP Morgan	(9/ 1/8)
(66 615)	Inc/MD 'A' Marriott International	Bank of America	130,313	3,973	McKesson Corp	HSBC	(37,982)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
•						•	
(40.077)	United States continued	D		(0.5.000)	United States continued		
(10,977)	MDC Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7,903	(35,338)	Mid-America Apartment Communities Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(150,187)
(11,703)	MDC Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	4,447	(4,267)	Middleby Corp/The	Citibank	32,301
(31,507)	MDC Holdings Inc	Citibank	14,493	(41,627)	Middleby Corp/The	JP Morgan	228,949
(7,293)	MDC Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	2,771	(4,657)	Middleby Corp/The	Credit Suisse	25,614
43,010	MDU Resources Group Inc	Bank of America		(21,642)	Moderna Inc	Citibank	20,993
45.040	MDI I December Crew Inc	Merrill Lynch	(39,999)	(13,632)	Mohawk Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(28,764)
15,248 29,395	MDU Resources Group Inc Medical Properties Trust	Credit Suisse	(22,110)	(6,547) (14,656)	Mohawk Industries Inc Mohawk Industries Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(13,814) 63,607
29,393	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	294	(13,067)	Mohawk Industries Inc	Bank of America	03,007
64,050	Medical Properties Trust	Bank of America		(10,001)	monam madeines me	Merrill Lynch	(2,352)
,	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(28,823)	(5,660)	Mohawk Industries Inc	HSBC	(11,943)
16,887	Medical Properties Trust			16,075	Molina Healthcare Inc	Citibank	60,603
40.700	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(10,977)	50,734	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(50.050)
40,723	Medical Properties Trust	ID Morgan	407	28,073	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(59,359)
25,490	Inc (Reit) MEDNAX Inc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(19,499)	17,570	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Citibank JP Morgan	(40,144) (6,149)
,	Medtronic Plc	HSBC	(17,222)	12,450	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(24,054)
(4,000)	Medtronic Plc	Credit Suisse	(17,682)	80,195	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(34,595)
. , ,	Medtronic Plc	Citibank	(63,457)	40,487	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	HSBC	(14,170)
(23,443)	Medtronic Plc	JP Morgan	(76,659)	31,425	Monolithic Power		, , ,
(23,540)	Medtronic Plc	Goldman Sachs	(43,848)		Systems Inc	Goldman Sachs	(99,617)
12,888	Mellanox Technologies Ltd	Credit Suisse	(112,899)	(31,623)	0 1	Credit Suisse	(16,128)
13,404	Mellanox Technologies Ltd	JP Morgan	(117,419)	(19,804)	Monster Beverage Corp	JP Morgan	(7,470)
5,247	Merck & Co Inc	Credit Suisse	4,303	(15,120)	Monster Beverage Corp	Bank of America	40.000
37,613 20,263	Merck & Co Inc Merck & Co Inc	Citibank	(74,474) 16.616	(10,040)	Manatar Payaraga Cara	Merrill Lynch Citibank	13,306 18,172
15,038	MetLife Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	16,616	(3,084)	Monster Beverage Corp Monster Beverage Corp	HSBC	(1,573)
13,030	Wetche inc	Merrill Lynch	(9,925)	(2,931)	Moody's Corp	Citibank	14,391
23,911	MetLife Inc	Citibank	(38,736)	(20,184)	Moody's Corp	JP Morgan	142,499
75,193	MetLife Inc	JP Morgan	(57,899)	5,930	Morgan Stanley	HSBC	(19,127)
14,851	MetLife Inc	Credit Suisse	(11,435)	49,099	Morgan Stanley	Bank of America	
3,480	Mettler-Toledo	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(140,423)
= 000	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	(19,523)	7,928	Morgan Stanley	Citibank	(19,424)
5,388	Mettler-Toledo	Citib and	(FC 042)	18,840	Morgan Stanley	Goldman Sachs	(40,694)
5,720	International Inc Mettler-Toledo	Citibank	(56,843)	8,895 (13,946)	Morningstar Inc Mosaic Co/The	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	14,170
5,720	International Inc	JP Morgan	(154,211)	(13,940)	Wosaic Co/Tile	Merrill Lynch	25,242
790	Mettler-Toledo	or morgan	(101,211)	(7.948)	Mosaic Co/The	HSBC	23,208
	International Inc	Credit Suisse	(21,298)	88,523	Motorola Solutions Inc	Bank of America	,
1,760	Mettler-Toledo					Merrill Lynch	328,420
	International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,751)	10,716	Motorola Solutions Inc	HSBC	37,035
	MFA Financial Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	51,132	7,385	Motorola Solutions Inc	JP Morgan	43,128
(240,448)	MFA Financial Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	22 522	39,931	Motorola Solutions Inc	Citibank	(149,342)
00.404	MOIC Investment Com	Merrill Lynch	68,528	10,231	Motorola Solutions Inc	Credit Suisse	59,749
82,401	MGIC Investment Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(44,497)	16,050 19,092	Motorola Solutions Inc MSA Safety Inc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(708) (144,145)
115,292	MGIC Investment Corp	Citibank	(64,564)	2,961	MSA Safety Inc	JP Morgan	(36,361)
38,596	MGIC Investment Corp	JP Morgan	(25,473)	15,337	MSA Safety Inc	Credit Suisse	(188,338)
47,321	MGIC Investment Corp	Credit Suisse	(31,232)	2,837	MSC Industrial Direct Co		(:,)
(149,214)	MGM Resorts International	Citibank	122,355		Inc 'A'	HSBC	(25,391)
85,448	Michaels Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	(185,595)	29,513	MSC Industrial Direct Co		
85,886	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Bank of America			Inc 'A'	Citibank	(110,083)
F4 700	Michael Control	Merrill Lynch	(164,042)	14,064	MSC Industrial Direct Co	Bank of America	(50.050)
51,763	Michaels Cos Inc/The Michaels Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(121,125)	22 200	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(56,959)
48,369 289,520	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Citibank Goldman Sachs	(36,760) (250,315)	22,290	MSC Industrial Direct Co Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(199,496)
(18,403)	Microchip Technology Inc	Citibank	15,274	3,921	MSC Industrial Direct Co	or worgan	(199,490)
(144,941)	Microchip Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	1,527,678	0,021	Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(35,093)
(24,990)	Microchip Technology Inc	Goldman Sachs	42,059	4,094	MSCI Inc	HSBC	(18,382)
(37,797)	Microchip Technology Inc	JP Morgan	332,098	7,440	MSCI Inc	Bank of America	, , ,
(3,700)	Microchip Technology Inc	HSBC	38,998			Merrill Lynch	(11,606)
66,140	Micron Technology Inc	HSBC	(360,069)	3,216	MSCI Inc	JP Morgan	(14,440)
34,994	Micron Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	(239,009)	13,090	MSCI Inc	Goldman Sachs	(44,803)
39,550	Microsoft Corp	Goldman Sachs	(113,859)	(9,580)	Murphy Oil Corp	Goldman Sachs	2,385
11,011 (15,213)	Microsoft Corp Mid-America Apartment	Credit Suisse	(19,159)	(9,754) (9,580)	Mylan NV Mylan NV	Citibank Goldman Sachs	27,311 21,072
(13,213)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	18,864	(34,618)	Mylan NV	Credit Suisse	174,475
	John Harman Hara		10,004				
(21.391)	Mid-America Apartment	Bank of America		(7,014)	Mylan NV	JP Morgan	35,351

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation (depreciation USI
	United States continued				United States continue	nd	
39,800	Myriad Genetics Inc	Citibank	(25,870)	(300,951)	Newell Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	723,78
29,620	Myriad Genetics Inc	Bank of America	(20,010)	(138,084)	Newell Brands Inc	JP Morgan	332,09
20,020	Wynad Genetics inc	Merrill Lynch	(70,792)	(3,005)	NewMarket Corp	Citibank	61,18
(58,549)	Nabors Industries Ltd	Citibank	48,303	(29)	NewMarket Corp	JP Morgan	70:
, , ,	Nabors Industries Ltd	Goldman Sachs	141,620	84,880	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Goldman Sachs	68,58
	Nabors Industries Ltd	Bank of America	,	10,509	News Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	210
(20 :, :02)		Merrill Lynch	431,372	14,342	News Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	28
(204.142)	Nabors Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	324,822	6,263	News Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
(59.611)	Nabors Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	95,676	.,	,	Merrill Lynch	(81
7,176	Nasdag Inc	Credit Suisse	(5,813)	64,677	News Corp 'A'	Citibank	(20,69
5,656	National Fuel Gas Co	Bank of America		117,970	News Corp 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(33,18
		Merrill Lynch	(19,909)	18,170	News Corp 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(2,73
7,253	National Fuel Gas Co	Citibank	(23,645)	(12,050)	NextEra Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	38,48
36,628	National Fuel Gas Co	JP Morgan	(119,041)	(7,410)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Goldman Sachs	1,29
4,835	National Fuel Gas Co	Credit Suisse	(15,714)	(89,457)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Citibank	139,55
3,834	National Fuel Gas Co	HSBC	(12,461)	(99,064)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Credit Suisse	169,77
2,930	National Fuel Gas Co	Goldman Sachs	(2,300)	(66,116)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	112,39
(17,124)	National Instruments Corp	Bank of America		55,823	NIKE Inc 'B'	HSBC	(289,52
, , ,	·	Merrill Lynch	41,098	43,572	NIKE Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(214,81
(13,471)	National Instruments Corp	Citibank	19,129	52,386	NIKE Inc 'B'	Bank of America	
(10,670)	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Goldman Sachs	7,230			Merrill Lynch	(323,22
(38,998)	National Retail Properties			43,258	NIKE Inc 'B'	Citibank	(231,86
	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	18,380	62,037	NIKE Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(305,84
143,951	Navient Corp	Citibank	(50,383)	5,630	NIKE Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(38,67
32,172	Navient Corp	JP Morgan	(25,094)	(35,884)	NiSource Inc	Bank of America	
42,663	Navient Corp	Credit Suisse	(33,277)			Merrill Lynch	17,58
(291)	NCR Corp	JP Morgan	259	(66,497)	NiSource Inc	Citibank	53,86
(24,872)	NCR Corp	Citibank	27,359	(78,840)	NiSource Inc	Goldman Sachs	40,44
(52,176)	Nektar Therapeutics	JP Morgan	79,829	(19,758)	NiSource Inc	HSBC	7,30
(72,164)	Nektar Therapeutics	Bank of America		(40,337)	NiSource Inc	JP Morgan	(4,03
		Merrill Lynch	176,802	(31,711)	Noble Energy Inc	Bank of America	
	Nektar Therapeutics	Goldman Sachs	2,532			Merrill Lynch	85,62
(36,901)	Nektar Therapeutics	Credit Suisse	64,455	(133,473)	Noble Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	408,95
(26,173)	Nektar Therapeutics	Citibank	52,869	(68,858)	Noble Energy Inc	JP Morgan	212,77
(15,442)	Nektar Therapeutics	HSBC	23,626	(30,460)	Noble Energy Inc	Goldman Sachs	30,74
15,325	NetApp Inc	Bank of America		(37,340)	Noble Energy Inc	Citibank	72,06
		Merrill Lynch	(128,730)	(21,926)	Noble Energy Inc	HSBC	67,75
24,540	NetApp Inc	Citibank	(189,203)	(4,928)	Nordson Corp	Citibank	27,15
63,334	NetApp Inc	JP Morgan	(603,573)	(3,895)	Nordson Corp	Credit Suisse	72,60
23,606	NetApp Inc	Credit Suisse	(224,965)	(19,736)	Nordson Corp	JP Morgan	367,87
10,760	NetApp Inc	Goldman Sachs	(19,463)	(1,358)	Nordson Corp	Bank of America	
(6,941)	Netflix Inc	Credit Suisse	130,352			Merrill Lynch	16,60
(12,938)	Netflix Inc	Citibank	182,943	24,549	Nordstrom Inc	HSBC	(176,58
	Netflix Inc	JP Morgan	38,996	46,974	Nordstrom Inc	Bank of America	
(9,853)	Netflix Inc	HSBC	185,039			Merrill Lynch	(282,78
26,451	NetScout Systems Inc	Citibank	(31,212)	24,965	Nordstrom Inc	Credit Suisse	(212,70
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	HSBC	(37,036)	13,599	Nordstrom Inc	Citibank	(39,98
(10,023)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Bank of America		11,543	Nordstrom Inc	JP Morgan	(98,34
		Merrill Lynch	(48,511)	73,630	Nordstrom Inc	Goldman Sachs	(275,61
,	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Citibank	(15,390)	7,528	Norfolk Southern Corp	Bank of America	
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	JP Morgan	(9,407)			Merrill Lynch	(38,99
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Credit Suisse	(55,418)	22,959	Norfolk Southern Corp	HSBC	(136,14
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Goldman Sachs	(7,700)	10,871	Norfolk Southern Corp	JP Morgan	(64,46
	New Jersey Resources Corp	Citibank	35,631	7,497	Norfolk Southern Corp	Citibank	(58,85
	New Jersey Resources Corp	JP Morgan	32,587	7,632	Norfolk Southern Corp	Credit Suisse	(45,25
27,675	New Relic Inc	Bank of America	,	2,022	Northern Trust Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(11,347)			Merrill Lynch	(16,35
941	New Relic Inc	JP Morgan	(5,373)	1,140	Northern Trust Corp	Citibank	(8,21
45,050	New Residential Investment	Bank of America		5,228	Northern Trust Corp	JP Morgan	(55,99
	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(74,333)	6,210	Norwegian Cruise Line		
245,480	New Residential Investment				Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(14,34
	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(372,698)	3,760	Norwegian Cruise Line	Bank of America	
(339,259)	New York Community	Bank of America			Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(8,38
	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	227,304	26,120	Norwegian Cruise Line		
(105,021)	New York Community				Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(52,27
•	Bancorp Inc	Citibank	25,205	3,259	Novanta Înc	Bank of America	
(150,361)	Newell Brands Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(13,49
•		Merrill Lynch	376,654	2,692	Novanta Inc	HSBC	(8,53
(71,602)	Newell Brands Inc	Citibank	170,055	105,399	NRG Energy Inc	Bank of America	
( , )		HSBC	322,789			Merrill Lynch	(261,39

176,53 192,78 87,76 46,53 83,31	g Description  United States continued	Counterparty	USD	Llalalia a			(depreciation)
192,78 87,76 46,53	United States continued		005	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
192,78 87,76 46,53					United States continued		
87,76 46,53		Citibank	(527,843)	(54,237)	Olin Corp	Citibank	133,965
46,53	0,	JP Morgan	(667,201)	(20,240)	Olin Corp	Goldman Sachs	32,463
		Credit Suisse	(286,983)	(66,814)	Olin Corp	Bank of America	
83.31		HSBC	(160,553)			Merrill Lynch	90,867
		Goldman Sachs	(192,186)	(10,027)	Olin Corp	JP Morgan	8,423
(46,34	1) Nuance Communications Inc	Bank of America		(72,790)	Omega Healthcare Investors	0 111 0 1	00 500
(50.0)	0) N	Merrill Lynch	33,366	(05.504)	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	66,500
(58,80	,	JP Morgan	(14,113)	(65,584)	Omega Healthcare Investors	ID Margan	60.780
(38,57 (89,12	, ,	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	131,041	(54 640)	Inc (Reit) Omega Healthcare Investors	JP Morgan	60,760
(09, 12	o) Nutanix inc A	Merrill Lynch	960,800	(54,040)	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	76,685
(31,02	6) Nutanix Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	331,668	(48 251)	Omega Healthcare Investors	Bank of America	,
(34,59	,	Citibank	311,355	(40,231)	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	104,222
(35,38		HSBC	366,755	(36 210)	Omega Healthcare Investors	Wichin Lyrich	104,222
(10,87	,	JP Morgan	116,222	(00,210)	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	52,505
27,14	,	Credit Suisse	(85,762)	18.165	Omnicell Inc	Bank of America	,
16,54		JP Morgan	(52,276)			Merrill Lynch	(56,130)
17,05		Bank of America		5,258	Omnicell Inc	Credit Suisse	(18,035)
		Merrill Lynch	(33,420)	10,823	Omnicell Inc	Citibank	(31,278)
18,16	1 Nutrien Ltd	Citibank	1,090	2,768	Omnicom Group Inc	Citibank	(7,750)
18,42	2 nVent Electric Plc	Bank of America		3,265	Omnicom Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(7,999)
		Merrill Lynch	(40,897)	23,735	Omnicom Group Inc	Bank of America	
46,93		Citibank	(58,668)			Merrill Lynch	(51,505)
56,81		Credit Suisse	(188,629)	46,634	Omnicom Group Inc	JP Morgan	(114,253)
28,22		HSBC	(83,738)	66,242	ON Semiconductor Corp	Bank of America	
32,39		JP Morgan	(107,538)			Merrill Lynch	(153,681)
77,24		Goldman Sachs	(103,073)	18,664	ON Semiconductor Corp	Credit Suisse	(71,483)
(41,66	2) NVIDIA Corp	Bank of America	000 000	7,815	OneMain Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(10.4)	E) NIVIDIA Com	Merrill Lynch	899,899 363,932	21 505	OneMain Heldings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(16,724)
(10,41 (2,01	•	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	33,744	21,505 21,455	OneMain Holdings Inc OneMain Holdings Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(36,774) (79,813)
	0) NVIDIA COIP	HSBC	30,166	(16,185)	ONEOK Inc	Citibank	52,439
	3 NVR Inc	Bank of America	00,100	(45,840)	ONEOK Inc	Goldman Sachs	121,421
`	o ittituo	Merrill Lynch	(10,749)	(9,595)	ONEOK Inc	JP Morgan	22,548
20	0 NVR Inc	JP Morgan	(18,427)	(56,800)	ONEOK Inc	Bank of America	,
28	6 NVR Inc	Credit Suisse	(19,141)	' '		Merrill Lynch	203,344
73	0 NVR Inc	Goldman Sachs	(62,895)	(69,045)	ONEOK Inc	Credit Suisse	168,281
( - ,	0) NXP Semiconductors NV	Goldman Sachs	45,980	(26,718)	ONEOK Inc	HSBC	62,787
	9) NXP Semiconductors NV	Citibank	253,020	56,258	Oracle Corp	Citibank	(167,649)
	5) NXP Semiconductors NV	JP Morgan	426,103	67,288	Oracle Corp	Bank of America	
	8) NXP Semiconductors NV	Credit Suisse	176,262	40.040	0 1 0	Merrill Lynch	(224,742)
( - , -	9) NXP Semiconductors NV	HSBC	322,469	49,218	Oracle Corp	Credit Suisse	(136,334)
5,43 45	•	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(1,087)	60,797	Oracle Corp Oracle Corp	HSBC ID Morgan	(168,408)
5,09	•	Bank of America	(91)	62,711	Ormat Technologies Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(177,110) 36,141
5,08	3 O'Reilly Automotive Inc	Merrill Lynch	72,168		Ormat Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	123,482
1,46	5 O'Reilly Automotive Inc	Citibank	(1,538)		Ormat Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
1,62	,	HSBC	(325)	(07,027)	Cimat resimologico inc	Merrill Lynch	103,199
14,69	•	Credit Suisse	(132,438)	(33,867)	Ormat Technologies Inc	Citibank	60,283
3,54		Bank of America	(132,100)	33,770	Oshkosh Corp	Bank of America	
	•	Merrill Lynch	(10,809)	,	·	Merrill Lynch	(151,290)
19,45	5 Occidental Petroleum Corp	Citibank	(30,739)	20,172	Oshkosh Corp	Citibank	(90,371)
44,97	4 Occidental Petroleum Corp	JP Morgan	(405,216)	21,920	Oshkosh Corp	JP Morgan	(137,219)
12,52	2 OGE Energy Corp	Citibank	(25,420)	(273)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
17,78		HSBC	(5,952)			Merrill Lynch	218
79,90	5 OGE Energy Corp	Bank of America		(30,199)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Citibank	17,213
		Merrill Lynch	(42,350)	(20,166)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	403
49,26		JP Morgan	13,795	(25,607)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	512
47,63	0, .	Credit Suisse	13,337	(3,830)	Owens Corning	Goldman Sachs	6,156
68,95	0, .	Goldman Sachs	(89,971)	(10,668)	Owens Corning	Bank of America	
(2,02	4) Okta Inc	Bank of America	(04.700)	(00.004)	O	Merrill Lynch	7,254
(04.7	(O) Olda In-	Merrill Lynch	(21,738)	(29,881)	Owens Corning	JP Morgan	63,945
	0) Okta Inc	Credit Suisse	(358,683)	(68,049)	Owens Corning	Credit Suisse	145,625
(20,59	•	Citibank	(147,901)	(24,142) 5,903	Owens Corning Owens-Illinois Inc	HSBC Credit Suisse	51,664
(8,16 16,61		JP Morgan Citibank	(93,380) (182,144)	59,353	Owens-Illinois Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(7,969) (49,857)
12,15	· ·	JP Morgan	(155,885)	18,030	Owens-Illinois Inc	Bank of America	
6,50	· ·	Credit Suisse	(83,395)	10,000	5.10.10 III.1010 III0	Merrill Lynch	(27,766)
(60,07	<u> </u>	5.00.000	(30,000)	190,704	Owens-Illinois Inc	JP Morgan	(257,450)
	Corp	Goldman Sachs	20,353	12,775	PACCAR Inc	Credit Suisse	(27,192)

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
			appreciation/ (depreciation)				appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
7,176	PACCAR Inc	Citibank	(11,266)	(13,191)	Penske Automotive Group Inc	Bank of America	
3,420	PACCAR Inc	HSBC	(7,627)	00.404	D ( DI.	Merrill Lynch	21,633
12,980 14,040	PACCAR Inc Packaging Corp of America	Goldman Sachs JP Morgan	(27,704) (136,890)	36,431 61,732	Pentair Plc Pentair Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(50,275) (159,269)
7,481	Packaging Corp of America	Bank of America	(130,690)	10,843	Pentair Plc	Credit Suisse	(27,975)
7,401	r dokaging corp or microa	Merrill Lynch	(62,317)	84,383	Pentair Plc	Bank of America	(27,570)
5,786	Packaging Corp of America	Citibank	(19,615)			Merrill Lynch	(151,046)
37,500	PacWest Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	(27,426)	(23,919)	Penumbra Inc	Credit Suisse	(226,991)
3,482	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Bank of America		(3,243)	Penumbra Inc	JP Morgan	(30,776)
4.074	Dala Alia Nati a da La	Merrill Lynch	(61,144)	(1,938)	Penumbra Inc	Citibank	(14,419)
1,674 5,530	Palo Alto Networks Inc Palo Alto Networks Inc	Credit Suisse	(55,851)	(18,110)	People's United Financial Inc People's United Financial Inc	HSBC Goldman Sachs	20,109 310,684
5,530 8,501	Palo Alto Networks Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(188,964) (219,411)	(507,228) 517	People's Officed Financial inc	Credit Suisse	672
6,000	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(111,901)	26,032	PepsiCo Inc	Citibank	(71,588)
20,308	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(6,092)	20,856	PepsiCo Inc	Bank of America	(* 1,000)
15,063	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(3,314)	,	•	Merrill Lynch	(42,338)
37,124	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(6,014)	PerkinElmer Inc	Citibank	6,615
		Merrill Lynch	(20,789)	(40,850)	PerkinElmer Inc	Goldman Sachs	44,868
16,402	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(3,608)	(35,385)	PerkinElmer Inc	Bank of America	05.000
17,360 25,546	Paramount Group Inc (Reit) Park Hotels & Resorts	Goldman Sachs	(3,227)	(14,601)	PerkinElmer Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	95,893 118,706
25,540	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(56,712)	(7,657)	PerkinElmer Inc	JP Morgan	62,251
82,886	Park Hotels & Resorts	Bank of America	(00,7 12)	(16,998)	PerkinElmer Inc	Credit Suisse	125,870
0=,000	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(265,235)		Perrigo Co Plc	HSBC	626,873
114,379	Park Hotels & Resorts	,	, , ,	(108,808)	Perrigo Co Plc	Citibank	941,189
	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(363,725)		Perrigo Co Plc	Goldman Sachs	454,769
15,636	Park Hotels & Resorts			(29,118)		Credit Suisse	240,515
2.450	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(49,722)	(23,077)	Perrigo Co Plc	JP Morgan	190,616
2,450 1,848	Parker-Hannifin Corp Parker-Hannifin Corp	HSBC Bank of America	(44,562)	49,457 9,176	Pfizer Inc Philip Morris International Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	37,587 (50,468)
1,040	Faiker-Hailillill Colp	Merrill Lynch	(29,069)	12,955	Philip Morris International Inc	Bank of America	(30,400)
6,166	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Citibank	(64,743)	12,000	Timp Morrie international inc	Merrill Lynch	(91,074)
10,155	Parker-Hannifin Corp	JP Morgan	(188,477)	2,378	Philip Morris International Inc	Citibank	(17,074)
6,812	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Credit Suisse	(126,431)	29,006	Philip Morris International Inc	JP Morgan	(159,533)
6,600	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Goldman Sachs	(62,926)	2,150	Philip Morris International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(6,205)
(81,192)	Parsley Energy Inc 'A'	Citibank	159,948	31,957	Phillips 66	Citibank	(149,559)
32,458	Patterson Cos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(26,291)	31,940	Phillips 66	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(203,777)
35,815	Patterson Cos Inc	Citibank	(46,918)	47,087	Phillips 66	JP Morgan	(234,493)
,	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	HSBC	24,131	30,762	Phillips 66	Credit Suisse	(153,195)
(67,317)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	JP Morgan	141,366	2,004	Phillips 66	HSBC	(9,980)
19,346	Paychex Inc	JP Morgan	24,569	(108,359)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Citibank	63,932
26,763	Paychex Inc	Bank of America	10.070	(47,095)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(21,193)
4E 226	Davebay Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	10,973		Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(27,230)
45,326 60,771	Paychex Inc Paychex Inc	HSBC	(76,601) 68,966	(100,209)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	26,054
43,956	Paychex Inc	Credit Suisse	52,763	(50.480)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Goldman Sachs	147,003
70,810	Paychex Inc	Goldman Sachs	(71,135)	(8,329)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Citibank	22,072
(1,050)	Paycom Software Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,423	(36,798)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Bank of America	
(5,489)	Paycom Software Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	113,706
(0.444)	5 0 %	Merrill Lynch	(35,569)	(21,694)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Credit Suisse	59,274
(3,411) (3,841)	Paycom Software Inc Paycom Software Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(20,875) 8,450	(14,329) (10,271)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp Pilgrim's Pride Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	39,691 28,451
	Paycom Software Inc	Credit Suisse	(62,393)		Pinnacle Financial	JF Worgan	20,431
(5,691)	Paycom Software Inc	HSBC	(34,879)	(04,000)	Partners Inc	Citibank	98,006
	PayPal Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(515)	(25,350)	Pinnacle Financial		,
(12,000)	PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Bank of America			Partners Inc	JP Morgan	122,187
		Merrill Lynch	38,880	(10,329)	Pinnacle Financial		
	PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Citibank	57,294	40.054	Partners Inc	Credit Suisse	49,786
(43,570) 45,536	PBF Energy Inc 'A' Peabody Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs HSBC	138,871 (220,850)	12,951 20,726	Pinnacle West Capital Corp Pinnacle West Capital Corp	HSBC Citibank	12,692 (67,774)
72,689	Peabody Energy Corp	Bank of America	(220,050)	35,968	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	JP Morgan	27,422
12,009	. Subody Ellergy OUIP	Merrill Lynch	(361,991)	17,803	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Bank of America	21,422
2,641	Peabody Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	(12,809)	,555		Merrill Lynch	(36,140)
92,733	Peabody Energy Corp	Citibank	(174,338)	7,836	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Credit Suisse	7,679
15,190	Peabody Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(73,672)	6,070	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Goldman Sachs	(15,417)
1	Pebblebrook Hotel Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(4)	(3,227)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Bank of America	
(25,122)	Pegasystems Inc	Bank of America		l	D: N. I.D. 0	Merrill Lynch	29,817
(23, 122)	0 ,	Marrill Lunch		(47 5 4 4 )			
	Pegasystems Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(58,032) 2,848	(17,544)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Citibank Credit Suisse	191,230 140,636

	D		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, ,,,	D	0	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
. , ,	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	JP Morgan	90,478	(28,829)		HSBC	81,5
11,949	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Bank of America			PTC Inc	Goldman Sachs	49,7
		Merrill Lynch	(45,765)	(13,233)	PTC Inc	Bank of America	
23,179	Planet Fitness Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(40,795)			Merrill Lynch	44,1
(5,020)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	17,326	(21,625)	PTC Inc	Citibank	60,2
105,818)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Bank of America			PTC Inc	Credit Suisse	180,3
		Merrill Lynch	215,869	(17,280)	PTC Inc	JP Morgan	40,2
(15,540)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Citibank	36,985	7,057	Public Service Enterprise		
(66,480)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	68,474		Group Inc	HSBC	5,5
(89,805)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	HSBC	96,453	(1,904)	Public Storage (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(24,
(84,267)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	86,795	(1,470)	Public Storage (Reit)	HSBC	(10,9
(22,457)	Polaris Industries Inc	Citibank	231,307	(4,166)	Public Storage (Reit)	Bank of America	
19,566)	Polaris Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	227,553			Merrill Lynch	(28,
(2,550)	Polaris Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,652	(1,660)	Public Storage (Reit)	JP Morgan	(17,9
(16,376)	Polaris Industries Inc	HSBC	190,453	(6,160)		Goldman Sachs	(23,4
15,030)	Polaris Industries Inc	Bank of America		33,494	PulteGroup Inc	JP Morgan	` (6
		Merrill Lynch	145,340	46,972	PulteGroup Inc	Credit Suisse	(9
(15,868)	Polaris Industries Inc	JP Morgan	184,545	10,620	PulteGroup Inc	Citibank	(11,
7,059	PolyOne Corp	Bank of America	· ·,- · -	(53,055)		Bank of America	( )-
,	,	Merrill Lynch	(8,541)	(3.2,3.2.5)	<b>5</b> -	Merrill Lynch	250,9
20,226	PolyOne Corp	JP Morgan	(34,586)	(92.196)	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	585,
8,153	PolyOne Corp	Citibank	(3,424)		Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Citibank	(47,
5,905	PolyOne Corp	Credit Suisse	(10,098)		Pure Storage Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	320.8
4,156	Popular Inc	HSBC	(18,577)	(90,990)		Goldman Sachs	75,
48.312	Popular Inc	JP Morgan	(215,955)	(61,394)	3	HSBC	392,9
2,573	Popular Inc	Bank of America	(210,000)	6,460	PVH Corp	Credit Suisse	(236,
_,0.0	. opaido	Merrill Lynch	(5,558)	11,530	PVH Corp	Goldman Sachs	(243,
5,772	Popular Inc	Citibank	(11,082)	(79,112)	•	Citibank	70,4
50,251	Popular Inc	Credit Suisse	(224,622)	(102,156)	QEP Resources Inc	Bank of America	70,
(3,709)		Credit Suisse	5,971	(102,100)	QEI TRESOURCES INC	Merrill Lynch	93,9
(29,428)	Post Holdings Inc	Bank of America	5,571	(64,262)	QEP Resources Inc	JP Morgan	41,
(29,420)	Fost Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	58,562	(10,770)		Goldman Sachs	1,
(27,330)	Post Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	73,609	4,933	Qorvo Inc	HSBC	(72,9
(7,971)	· ·	Citibank	18,413	29,899	Qorvo Inc	Bank of America	(12,
	Post Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	16,249	29,099	QUIVO IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(357,
(4,735)	· ·	HSBC	7,623	45,431	Qorvo Inc	Citibank	54,
3,130	PPG Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(20,806)	50,854	Qorvo Inc		(736,
13,490	PPG Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	(60,428)	23,737	Qorvo Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(319,
(32,521)		Bank of America	(00,420)	45,040	Qorvo Inc	Goldman Sachs	(79,0
32,321)	FFL Colp	Merrill Lynch	24,066	6,369	Qualcomm Inc	Bank of America	• •
(13,247)	PPL Corp	Credit Suisse	6,094	0,309	Qualconnininic	Merrill Lynch	(125,
(8,045)	·	Citibank	6,195	2,140	Qualcomm Inc	Credit Suisse	(39,
, ,	PRA Health Sciences Inc			20,327			
(2,956)	PRA Health Sciences Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	13,154	3,110	Qualcomm Inc Qualcomm Inc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	(366,9)
15,490)	FRA Health Sciences inc	Merrill Lynch	20.207	1 '	Quanta Services Inc		
(4.440)	DDA Haalth Caianaaa laa	. , .	29,287	10,272		HSBC	(31,
(4,416)		Credit Suisse	19,651	65,010	Quanta Services Inc	Bank of America	(57)
(5,510)	Premier Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(493)	6 905	Quanta Sandasa Isa	Merrill Lynch	(57,
2,574	Primerica Inc	Citibank	(22,291)	6,805	Quanta Services Inc	Citibank	(114
14,799	Primerica Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(210,294)	37,800	Quanta Services Inc Quanta Services Inc	JP Morgan	(114,
4,214	Principal Financial Group Inc		(16,140)	58,053		Credit Suisse	(128,9
10,509	Principal Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(40,249)	105,440	Quanta Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	(50,8
(29,463)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	JP Morgan	30,052	499	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Bank of America	
(4,288)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Bank of America	44.000	44.040	Quest Discreption In	Merrill Lynch	(1,
/F 0041	December 9 Complete Co Th	Merrill Lynch	11,363	11,612	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Citibank	(29,
(5,621)		Citibank	15,008	8,918	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,
(3,924)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	HSBC	4,002	13,542	Qurate Retail Inc	HSBC	(60,
(17,480)	Progressive Corp/The	Goldman Sachs	180	34,779	Qurate Retail Inc	JP Morgan	(40,
27,640)	Prologis Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	43,395	176,400	Qurate Retail Inc	Goldman Sachs	(137,
(23)	Proofpoint Inc	Credit Suisse	163	22,765	Ralph Lauren Corp	Bank of America	(00.4.5
(3,592)	Proofpoint Inc	Bank of America	20		Datable C	Merrill Lynch	(264,9
		Merrill Lynch	23,528	6,679	Ralph Lauren Corp	Credit Suisse	(135,9
(16,792)	Proofpoint Inc	Citibank	71,870	3,691	Ralph Lauren Corp	Citibank	(32,
24,768)	Proofpoint Inc	JP Morgan	175,605	43,373	Ralph Lauren Corp	JP Morgan	(882,
(4,866)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Credit Suisse	31,872	4,970	Ralph Lauren Corp	Goldman Sachs	(26,
(18,669)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Citibank	66,275	105,698	Range Resources Corp	Bank of America	
32,433)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(192,
,		Merrill Lynch	122,272	19,909	Range Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	(37,0
(26,582)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	JP Morgan	174,112	(3,920)	Raymond James Financial Inc	Goldman Sachs	11,8
(24,740)		Goldman Sachs	70,424	(5,922)	Raymond James Financial Inc	Bank of America	
5,242	Prudential Financial Inc	Citibank	(34,859)	` '	-	Merrill Lynch	2,
	Prudential Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(91,315)	11,696	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(38,

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
26,894	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(44,375)	14,486	Reliance Steel &		
73,364	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(243,568)		Aluminum Co	Credit Suisse	(87,713)
12,379	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, ,	(2,360)	RenaissanceRe Holdings Ltd	Goldman Sachs	1,157
	, ,	Merrill Lynch	(38,251)	(15,394)	Republic Services Inc	Citibank	18,935
2,847	Raytheon Co	Bank of America		(17,282)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(8,057)			Merrill Lynch	55,648
1,444	Raytheon Co	JP Morgan	(6,469)	(11,398)	Resideo Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	39,551
2,421	Raytheon Co	Citibank	(14,720)	(29,242)		JP Morgan	101,470
2,245	RBC Bearings Inc	Credit Suisse	10,305	(19,270)	ResMed Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,829
1,802	RBC Bearings Inc	Citibank	5,010	(8,470)	ResMed Inc	Bank of America	
3,729	RBC Bearings Inc	JP Morgan	17,116			Merrill Lynch	2,202
5,866	RBC Bearings Inc	Bank of America		(1,780)	ResMed Inc	Citibank	997
44.000	Dealer Halfers O.	Merrill Lynch	28,861	(3,246)		JP Morgan	(3,700)
11,230	Realogy Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(12,128)	(18,050)		O-14 Oh-	40.000
11,650	Realogy Holdings Corp	Citibank Bank of America	(2,446)	(2.495)	International Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	48,393
28,183	Realogy Holdings Corp		(20,292)	(2,465)	Restaurant Brands International Inc		5,219
24,511	Realogy Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(26,472)	(3 300)	Restaurant Brands	Merrill Lynch	5,219
,	RealPage Inc	JP Morgan	12,946	(3,390)	International Inc	Credit Suisse	5,531
	RealPage Inc	Credit Suisse	33,578	(3.420)	Restaurant Brands	Orean Juisse	3,331
	RealPage Inc	Goldman Sachs	84,127	(0,420)	International Inc	JP Morgan	8,508
	RealPage Inc	Bank of America		35,234	Retail Properties of America	Bank of America	,
(0.,0.0)	. toan age me	Merrill Lynch	144,637	00,20	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(31,006)
(27.082)	RealPage Inc	Citibank	47,664	41.323	Retail Properties of America		(0.,000)
	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	12,005	11,020	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Citibank	(28,926)
	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Citibank	20,954	142,353	Retail Properties of America		, , ,
(99,318)	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Bank of America			Inc (Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(83,988)
, , ,		Merrill Lynch	(6,952)	70,109	Retail Properties of America	· ·	, ,
(10,713)	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(26,997)		Inc (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(41,364)
6,074	Red Hat Inc	Bank of America		(14,962)	Rexford Industrial Realty		
		Merrill Lynch	(1,761)		Inc (Reit)	Citibank	3,741
4,189	Red Hat Inc	Citibank	(5,069)	(22,541)	Rexford Industrial Realty	Bank of America	
5,623	Red Hat Inc	JP Morgan	3,824		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	11,496
4,925	Red Hat Inc	HSBC	3,349	22,301	Rexnord Corp	Credit Suisse	(24,531)
1,761	Red Hat Inc	Credit Suisse	1,197	9,584	RH	Bank of America	
17	Regal Beloit Corp	Credit Suisse	(147)	(40.045)	D: 0 / 11 /41	Merrill Lynch	(135,997)
18,862	Regal Beloit Corp	Citibank	(53,002)	(12,215)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(17,590)
8,293	Regal Beloit Corp Regal Beloit Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(71,486)	(29,661)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
5,116	Regai Beloit Corp	Merrill Lynch	(20,208)	(4,140)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	(10,381) 16,675
(5,006)	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Citibank	6,658	(3,460)		Citibank	10,657
	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	2,374	(4,005)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(5,767)
3,266	Regeneron	Bank of America		(5,585)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	HSBC	(8,042)
0,200	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch	(18,877)			Bank of America	
2,124	Regeneron		(12,211)	(5,122)		Merrill Lynch	(9,259)
,	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(42,522)	(1.996)	RLI Corp	Citibank	2,136
105	Regeneron		( /- /	(15,358)		JP Morgan	(38,395)
	Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(3,038)	(11,090)	RLI Corp	Credit Suisse	(27,725)
898	Regeneron			(8,487)	RLI Corp	HSBC	(21,218)
	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	(25,979)	99,087	Robert Half International Inc	Bank of America	
1,600	Regeneron					Merrill Lynch	(166,466)
	Pharmaceuticals Inc	Goldman Sachs	(17,151)	73,425	Robert Half International Inc	Citibank	(162,269)
62,606	Regions Financial Corp	Citibank	(36,938)	31,569	Robert Half International Inc	JP Morgan	(132,905)
44,506	Regions Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	(50,292)	7,095	Robert Half International Inc	Credit Suisse	(29,870)
33,900	Regions Financial Corp	HSBC	(38,307)	29,137	Rockwell Automation Inc	Bank of America	
163,626	Regions Financial Corp	Bank of America		04.070	Deal all Advantage	Merrill Lynch	(354,889)
404.000	Desires Francis I Occur	Merrill Lynch	(81,813)	21,073	Rockwell Automation Inc	Citibank	(197,243)
124,336	Regions Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(140,500)	14,294	Rockwell Automation Inc	JP Morgan	(294,028)
16,295	Reinsurance Group of America Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(14,177)	19,326 (3,537)	Rockwell Automation Inc Roper Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(397,536) 44,460
10.012		WEITH LYNCH	(14,177)				
10,912	Reinsurance Group of America Inc	Citibank	(55,324)	(5,615) 7,908	Roper Technologies Inc Ross Stores Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	57,385
13,388	Reinsurance Group of	CIUDALIK	(55,524)	7,908	11099 Otoles IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(14,551)
13,300	America Inc	JP Morgan	(5,221)	(8,273)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Bank of America	, , ,
4,264	Reinsurance Group of	or worgan	(3,221)	(0,273)	Noyal Ganbbean Gruises Elu	Merrill Lynch	15,305
7,207	America Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,663)	(19,076)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Citibank	57,991
			(1,000)	(34,578)	-	Credit Suisse	186,721
26.995	Reliance Steel &			. (0.,0,0)	.,		
26,995	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Citibank	(84.629)	(1.340)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Itd	Goldman Sachs	3.313
	Aluminum Co Reliance Steel &	Citibank	(84,629)	(1,340) (9,035)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Goldman Sachs HSBC	3,313 48,789

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
30,610	Royal Gold Inc	Goldman Sachs	55,405	6,792	Sealed Air Corp	HSBC	(13,992)
3,632	Royal Gold Inc	Citibank	9,770	13,137	Sealed Air Corp	Citibank	(1,576)
2,693	Royal Gold Inc	Bank of America		29,991	Sealed Air Corp	JP Morgan	(51,176)
		Merrill Lynch	5,817	28,769	Sealed Air Corp	Bank of America	
8,262	Royal Gold Inc	Credit Suisse	34,370			Merrill Lynch	(24,454)
2,804	Royal Gold Inc	JP Morgan	11,665	3,865	Sealed Air Corp	Credit Suisse	(7,962)
(41,940)	RPC Inc	Goldman Sachs	17,706	46,290	Sealed Air Corp	Goldman Sachs	(27,549)
(10,605)	RPM International Inc	Bank of America		(31,718)		Credit Suisse	73,586
(47.000)	DDM Later of Constitution	Merrill Lynch	30,755	(15,569)	Seattle Genetics Inc	JP Morgan	36,120
(17,680)	RPM International Inc	Goldman Sachs	15,533	(20,917)	Seattle Genetics Inc	Citibank	57,313
(3,131)		JP Morgan	18,692	(32,396)	Seattle Genetics Inc	Bank of America	
(5,234)		HSBC Goldman Sachs	55,507	(2.706)	Spottle Constine Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(59,933)
	Ryder System Inc	Bank of America	62,021	(2,706) 26,280	Seattle Genetics Inc SEI Investments Co		6,278
(22,910)	Ryder System Inc			· '		Goldman Sachs	(17,588)
818	Ryman Hospitality Properties	Merrill Lynch	198,126	(11,327) (22,508)	Sempra Energy Sempra Energy	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(60,146)
010	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(3,959)	(22,300)	Sempla Lifelgy	Merrill Lynch	(26,785)
7,046	Ryman Hospitality Properties	Citibalik	(3,939)	29,045	Semtech Corp	Citibank	(153,067)
7,040	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(24,872)	19.742	Semtech Corp	JP Morgan	(237,891)
2,949	S&P Global Inc	Credit Suisse	1,622	19,406	Semtech Corp	Bank of America	
2,158	S&P Global Inc	Citibank	(5,007)	10,400	Gernteen Gorp	Merrill Lynch	(175,042)
11,530	S&P Global Inc	Goldman Sachs	1,545	(9 479)	Senior Housing Properties	Wichin Lyrich	(170,042)
5,815	S&P Global Inc	Bank of America		(0,110)	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	2,465
0,0.0	36. 3.6246	Merrill Lynch	20,701	(160 790)	Senior Housing Properties	o. mo.gan	2,.00
1,977	S&P Global Inc	JP Morgan	1,087	(100,100)	Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	37.418
6,490	S&P Global Inc	HSBC	15,574	(65.655)	Senior Housing Properties	Bank of America	- , -
10,185	Sabre Corp	JP Morgan	(7,537)	(,,	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	38,736
37,133	Sabre Corp	Credit Suisse	(27,478)	(43,920)	Senior Housing Properties	,	,
30,603	Sabre Corp	Citibank	`10,̈711´	, , ,	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	8,345
11,700	Sabre Corp	Goldman Sachs	(3,222)	(3,379)	Senior Housing Properties		
(12,327)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	JP Morgan	14,546		Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	879
(3,838)	Sage Therapeutics Inc	Citibank	25,983	(16,980)	Sensata Technologies		
(5,699)	salesforce.com Inc	Credit Suisse	24,677		Holding Plc	Citibank	32,092
(1,450)	salesforce.com Inc	Goldman Sachs	4,903	(11,791)	Sensata Technologies		
(13,799)	salesforce.com Inc	Bank of America			Holding Plc	Credit Suisse	70,156
		Merrill Lynch	34,911	(16,055)	Sensient Technologies Corp	Bank of America	
(2,126)		JP Morgan	9,206			Merrill Lynch	49,449
117,820	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Bank of America			Sensient Technologies Corp	Credit Suisse	96,471
		Merrill Lynch	(207,363)		Sensient Technologies Corp	Citibank	43,977
15,497	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Citibank	(27,120)		Sensient Technologies Corp	JP Morgan	29,855
71,937	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(124,451)		Service Corp International/US	Citibank	(420)
(30,098)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	JP Morgan	8,011	(14,176)	Service Corp International/US	JP Morgan	(19,563)
(10,861)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	53,328	(15,137)	Service Corp International/US	Credit Suisse	(20,889)
(14 752)	Caranta Thoronautica Inc	Merrill Lynch	108,287	(7,941)	Service Corp International/US	Bank of America	
(30,628)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	6,738	(21 600)	ServiceMaster Global	Merrill Lynch	(10,164)
(4,315)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	HSBC	949	(31,009)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(59,575)
1,250	SBA Communications	ПОВС	343	(36 536)	ServiceMaster Global	Bank of America	. , ,
1,230	Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	7,107	(50,550)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	5,115
(27,726)	Schlumberger Ltd	Bank of America		(25, 382)	ServiceMaster Global	WEITH LYNCH	3,113
(21,120)	Comariborgor Eta	Merrill Lynch	128,371	(20,002)	Holdings Inc	Citibank	8,630
(4,444)	Schlumberger Ltd	Citibank	16,176	(48 805)	ServiceMaster Global		0,000
(34,812)	Schlumberger Ltd	Credit Suisse	193,903	(10,000)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(91,753)
(18,752)	Schlumberger Ltd	HSBC	104,449	2,396	ServiceNow Inc	Bank of America	
(36,331)	Schlumberger Ltd	JP Morgan	202,364	_,,,,,		Merrill Lynch	(29,639)
17,695	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Bank of America		2,553	ServiceNow Inc	Citibank	(30,125)
		Merrill Lynch	(42,822)	3,820	ServiceNow Inc	Goldman Sachs	(33,578)
256,393	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(421,741)	(4,019)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Citibank	52,086
60,874	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(174,589)	(2,450)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	JP Morgan	63,774
21,515	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Citibank	(35,930)	(3,951)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Bank of America	
(28,527)	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	JP Morgan	107,262			Merrill Lynch	49,150
(8,071)	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Bank of America		(5,980)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Goldman Sachs	73,397
•		Merrill Lynch	(10,492)	(2,080)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Credit Suisse	54,142
(23,179)	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Citibank	28,510	(3,673)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	HSBC	91,980
(306)	Seaboard Corp	Goldman Sachs	37,856	(13,428)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Bank of America	
5,777	Seagate Technology Plc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	34,510
		Merrill Lynch	(16,753)	(7,399)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Citibank	18,128
		- · · · ·					
63,678	Seagate Technology Plc	Citibank	(128,630)	(18,030)	Signature Bank/New York NY	JP Morgan	241,241
63,678 20,873 16,669	Seagate Technology Plc Seagate Technology Plc Seagate Technology Plc	Citibank JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(128,630) (132,544) (105,848)	(18,030) 76,072 53,445	Signature Bank/New York NY Signet Jewelers Ltd Signet Jewelers Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse JP Morgan	241,241 (333,195) (234,089)

United States continued   16,330   Signet Jewelers Ltd   Bank of America   Werril Lynch   Ganger Jewelers Ltd   Bank of America   Werril Lynch   Ganger Jewelers Ltd   HSBC   (126,845)   (93,89)   ME Energy Co   Jewelers Ltd   HSBC   (126,845)   (93,89)   ME Energy Co   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers Ltd   HSBC   (126,845)   (93,89)   ME Energy Co   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers Ltd   HSBC   (126,845)   (93,89)   ME Energy Co   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers Ltd   HSBC   (126,845)   (93,89)   ME Energy Co   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers Ltd   Jewelers   Jeweler				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
16,830   Signet Jewelers Ltd	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
18,656   Signet Jewelers Ltd		United States continued				United States continued		
Mernit Lynch	,		Citibank	(29,284)	(73,157)	SM Energy Co	Bank of America	
28.960   Signet Jewelers Ltd	18,656	Signet Jewelers Ltd						256,050
Cibbank   Cibb	00.000	6:						173,493
3,272   Silgan Holdings Inc		•						178,755
34,724   Silgan Holdings Inc   Merrill Lynch	,							568,068 155,647
Ad3   Silgan Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   G80				(0,794)				51,319
A43   Silgan Holdings Inc   Gredit Suisse   G300   Silgan Holdings Inc   Goldman Sachs   G1637   Simon Property Group   Inc (Reit)   Gredit Suisse   G260   San, Property Group   Gredit Suisse   G260   San, Property Group   Gredit Suisse   G260   Gamman	01,721	engan Holamge me		(43.752)		0,	Bank of America	01,010
23   Simon Property Group   Gredit Suisse   (260)   9,757   Simon Property Group   Bank of America   (1,251)   (46,814)   Solar/Winds Corp   Gredit Suisse   (260)   Solar-Winds Corp   Gredit Suisse   (260)   Solar-Winds Corp   Gredit Suisse   (260)   Solar-Winds Corp   Gredit Suisse   Gredit Suisse   (27,100)   Some Property Group   Gredit Suisse   (36,870)   Solar-Winds Corp   Gredit Suisse	443	Silgan Holdings Inc						(189,885)
Inc. (Reit)   Credit Suisse   (260)   S.021   Snap-on Inc (Credit Suisse Inc. (Reit)	33,920	Silgan Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(31,637)	11,063	Snap-on Inc	Citibank	(43,146)
9,757   Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)   Merrill Lynch   (150,843)	23				1 '	•		(88,841)
11,080   Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)   Merrill Lynch   (150,843)   (8,870)   Solar/Minds Corp   Credit Suisse   (28,690)   Solar/Minds Corp   Credit Suisse   (3,691)   Merrill Lynch   (66,081)   Merrill Lynch				(260)			Credit Suisse	(62,110)
11,080   Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)   Citibank   (112,351)   (28,690)   Solar/Minds Corp   HSBC   Manufacturing Inc (Reit)   JP Morgan   (96,875)   Sonico Products Co   Citibank   Colinc   Merrill Lynch   (66,081)   Morgan   Morga	9,757	Simon Property Group		(450.040)				43,907
Inc (Reit)	11 000		Merrill Lynch	(150,843)		•		14,205
8,573   Simon Property Group In (Reit)   JP Morgan   (96,875)   26,056   Sonoco Products Co   JP Morgan   13,653   Simpson Manufacturing   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (66,081)   4,0909   Sonoco Products Co   Credit Suisse   Co Inc   Co I	11,080		Citibank	(112 351)		•		18,528 (33,045)
Inc (Reil)   JP Morgan   (96,875)   26,096   Sonoco Products Co   Bank of America   Kernell Lynch   (66,081)   40,909   Sonoco Products Co   Credit Suisse   Co Inc   Co Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (9,167)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (9,167)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (75,027)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (25,478)   Sotheby's   Citbank   Citbank   (28,289)   (9,167)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (9,167)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,289)   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (27,5478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (28,2460)   (38,853)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citbank   (37,100)   94,065   Southwest Affilines Co   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   Southwest Affilines Co   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   Southwest Affilines Co   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   Southwest Affilines Co   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   Southwest Affilines Co   Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   Southwest Affilines Co   Southwest Affilines Co   Goldman Sac   Southwest Affilines Co   Goldman Sac   Southwest Affilines Co	8 573		Cilibarik	(112,331)				(102,849)
13,653 Simpson Manufacturing	0,070		JP Morgan	(96 875)	1 '		Bank of America	, , ,
Description   Color	13,653			(==,===)				(40,126)
Co Inc   Simpson Manufacturing   Co Inc   Citibank		Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	(66,081)	40,909	Sonoco Products Co	Credit Suisse	(65,045)
8,924   Simpson Manufacturing Co Inc Ocitibank (28,289)   Citibank (28,289)	19,825	Simpson Manufacturing					Goldman Sachs	(60,674)
14,867   Simpson Manufacturing   Co Inc   Credit Suisse   (86,377)   (75,027)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   Get Manufacturing   Get Manufacturing   Get Manufacturing   Credit Suisse   (300,029)   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (300,029)   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (300,029)   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (38,853)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (38,673)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (38,673)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (38,673)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   Get Morgan			JP Morgan	(115,183)		•	Credit Suisse	(20,963)
14,867   Simpson Manufacturing Co Inc   Cordit Suisse   (86,377)   (75,027)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (300,029)   (25,478)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   JP Morgan   (300,029)   (38,853)   South Jersey Industries Inc   Credit Suisse   Credit S	8,924			(	1 '	•		(31,780)
18,328   SINA Corp/China   Bank of America   Gredit Suisse   G8,377   G75,027   South Jersey Industries Inc   Citibank   G7,070   SINA Corp/China   Bank of America   G82,460	44.007		Citibank	(28,289)	(9,167)	South Jersey Industries Inc		
18,328   SINA Corp/China   JP Morgan   G30,029   G25,478   South Jersey Industries Inc   JP Morgan   G7,007   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   Credit Suisse   G7,109   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   Credit Suisse   G7,100   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   HSBC   HSBC   G18,825   Southwest Airlines Co   G18,825   Southwest Airl	14,807		Cradit Suissa	(96 277)	(75.027)	South Jorgan Industries Inc		20,809 175,563
Bank of America   Merrill Lynch   Merril Lynch   Merrill Lyn	18 328							20,637
Merrill Lynch	,		•	, ,		-	•	31,471
21,139   SINA Corp/China   Credit Suisse   (346,045)   7,112   Southwest Airlines Co   Bank of America   Sinclair Broadcast Group   Inc 'A'   Citibank   (97,100)   94,065   Southwest Airlines Co   Bank of America   Sinclair Broadcast Group   Inc 'A'   Citibank   (6,145)   19,330   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sac   19 Morgan   16 K   19,330   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sac   19 Morgan   18,167   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sac   19,330   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sac   19 Morgan   18,167   Southwestern Energy Co   Fise   18,167   Southwestern Energy Co   Fise   25 Southwestern Energy Co   Fise   18,167   Southwe	07,070	On W Coolp/Onina						(125,002)
A 30   Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'   Credit Suisse   (2,808)   23,232   Southwest Airlines Co   Citibank   (6,145)   19,330   Southwest Airlines Co   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sach   Phorgan   Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   178,167   Southwest Airlines Co   Goldman Sach   Phorgan   Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'   Merrill Lynch   (62,460)   178,167   Southwestern Energy Co   Southwestern Energy Co   Drogan   Inc 'A'   Suithwestern Energy Co   Southwestern Energy Co   Sou	21,139	SINA Corp/China		, , ,				(25,745)
Inc 'A'	15,892		Citibank	(97,100)	94,065	Southwest Airlines Co	Bank of America	, , ,
21,190 Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Submission Inc Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A' Sinclair Broadcast G	430							(302,889)
Inc 'A'			Credit Suisse	(2,808)				(87,817)
21,464   Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'   Merrill Lynch (62,460)   178,167   Southwestern Energy Co Credit Suisse (163,001)   167,925   Southwestern Energy Co Display (163,001)   168,122   Southwestern Energy Co Display (163,001)   167,925   Spark Therapeutics Inc Display (17,925)   Spark Therapeutics Inc	21,190		Citib and	(0.445)				(23,186)
Inc 'A'  22,338 Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'  346,810 Sirius XM Holdings Inc Credit Suisse (163,001)  123,766 Sirius XM Holdings Inc Credit Suisse (163,001)  133,663 Sirius XM Holdings Inc Credit Suisse (163,001)  148,872 (17,379)  158,122 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482)  158,122 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (28,722)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (28,722)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (28,722)  158,125 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (28,722)  159,126 Sirius XM Holdings Inc Credit Suisse (48,722)  159,127 Southwestern Energy Co Jank of America Merrill Lynch (28,722)  159,126 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (28,722)  159,126 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (28,722)  159,126 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (28,722)  159,127 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (28,722)  159,128 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (28,722)  159,128 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (18,722)  159,128 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (17,379)  159,128 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (17,3	24 464			(6,145)	1 '			(53,876) (29,196)
22,338   Sinclair Broadcast Group Inc 'A'   JP Morgan (145,867)   158,122   Southwestern Energy Co   Bank of Amerian   Sirius XM Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse (163,001)   123,766   Sirius XM Holdings Inc   Citibank (35,892)   67,808   Southwestern Energy Co   Citibank of Amerian   Credit Suisse   13,184   (17,379)   Sirius XM Holdings Inc   Credit Suisse   13,184   (17,379)   Sirit Centers Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   95,155   (29,482)   SiTE Centers Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   95,155   (29,308)   SiTE Centers Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   Merrill Lynch   (32,870)   (5,072)   Spark Therapeutics Inc   Merrill Lynch   (31,099)   Spectrum Brands   Holdings Inc   Merrill Lynch   Holdings Inc   Merrill Lynch   (23,160)   (61,401)   Spectrum Brands   Holdings Inc   Merrill Lynch   (24,160)   (32,870)   (41,196)   Spectrum Brands   Holdings Inc   Merrill Lynch   (23,160)   (34,420)   Spire Inc   Citibank   (4,978)   (4,9	21,404	•		(62.460)			•	(111,354)
Inc 'A'	22.338		Wichin Lynon	(02,400)				(104,953)
346,810 Sirius XM Holdings Inc Citibank (35,892) 67,808 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (35,892) 67,808 Southwestern Energy Co Citibank (16,276) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 95,155 (29,482) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 95,155 (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 95,155 Six Flags Entertainment Corp Six Flags Entertainment Corp (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' SkeyWest Inc 11,577 SkyWest Inc 11,577 SkyWest Inc 11,577 SkyWest Inc 12,746 SkyWest Inc 12,746 SkyWest Inc (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc (3,564) Sk Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (44,375) Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinc Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinc Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinc Sinc Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinc Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinch Sinc Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinch Sinch Sinch Sinch Age The Realty Corp (Reit) Sinch Sinc	,	•	JP Morgan	(145,867)			Bank of America	
103,663   Sirius XM Holdings Inc (16,276)   SITE Centers Corp (Reit)   Credit Suisse (17,475)   SITE Centers Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan (17,476)   Six Flags Entertainment Corp (Italian Kanada K	346,810	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	•		,	3,	Merrill Lynch	(95,664)
(16,276) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (17,475) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 95,155 (29,482) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (29,482) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (35,673 (5,072) Spark Therapeutics Inc Citibank HSBC (23,160) (31,766) Spark Therapeutics Inc Merrill Lynch (32,870) Six Flags Entertainment Corp Six F	-,				1 '		Citibank	(18,647)
(117,475) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,482) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) Bank of America (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) Bank of America (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) Citibank (24,912) (31,766) Spark Therapeutics Inc Citibank (32,870) (31,766) Spark Therapeutics Inc JP Morgan (31,099) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc Merrill Lynch (32,870) (5,072) Spark Therapeutics Inc JP Morgan (31,099) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc Merrill Lynch (32,870) (61,401) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc JP Morgan (28,176) Holdings Inc JP Morgan (28,176) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc Citibank (4,291) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc JP Morgan (11,470) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc JP Morgan (4,221) (34,420) Spire Inc Citibank (4,271) (5,385) SkyWest Inc Citibank (4,278) JP Morgan (12,701) (6,331) Spire Inc Citibank JP Morgan (14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Gredit Suisse HSBC (5,385) (1,945) Spire Inc JP Morgan (14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (4,378) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' HSBC (46,375) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Merrill Lynch Merrill Lynch (1,830) Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems Hol	,						Credit Suisse	(30,249)
(29,482) SITE Centers Corp (Reit)  (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) (20,308) Six Flags Entertainment Corp (20,409) Spectrum Brands (20,401) Spectrum Brands (20,402) Spectrum Brands					(17,379)	Spark Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America	
Merrill Lynch				95,155	(11 202)	Charle Thoronoution Inc		(23,288)
(29,308) SITE Centers Corp (Reit) 7,789 Six Flags Entertainment Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (32,870) 12,656 Six Flags Entertainment Corp 5,907 Six Flags Entertainment Corp (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' JP Morgan (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' SkyWest Inc 11,577 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc (24,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc (24,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc 5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 17,788 Six Flags Entertainment Corp Sank of America Merrill Lynch (32,870) (31,099) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (31,099) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (31,099) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (41,196) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (51,401) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (61,401) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (41,196) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc (61,401) Spectrum Brands Ho	(29,402)	SITE Centers Corp (Reit)		35 673				(20,262) (1,674)
7,789 Six Flags Entertainment Corp Bank of America Merrill Lynch (32,870)  12,656 Six Flags Entertainment Corp 5,907 Six Flags Entertainment Corp (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' JP Morgan 5,554 SkyWest Inc Credit Suisse 11,577 SkyWest Inc SkyWest Inc 12,465 Skywest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc SkyWest Inc 16,712 Skywest Inc 17,400 Skywest Inc Skywerks Solutions Inc Skyworks	(29.308)	SITE Centers Corn (Reit)						(10,483)
12,656 Six Flags Entertainment Corp 5,907 Six Flags Entertainment Corp (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' 3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' 4) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' 5,554 SkyWest Inc 11,577 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc 16,72 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,086 SkyWest Solutions Inc 17,086 SkyWest Solutions Inc 17,086 SkyWest Solutions Inc 17,086 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,086 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,087 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,088 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,089 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,080 Skyworks Solutions Inc 17,080 Skyworks Solutions Inc 18,080 Skyworks Solutions Inc 18,090 Skyworks Solutions Inc 18,000 Skyworks 18,000 Skyworks 18,000 Sky				,			Bank of America	(10,100)
5,907 Six Flags Entertainment Corp JP Morgan (28,176) (3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' JP Morgan 5 (41,196) Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc Citibank (5,554 SkyWest Inc Credit Suisse (4,221) (15,77 SkyWest Inc Citibank (4,978) (16,712 SkyWest Inc HSBC (5,385) (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Credit Suisse (4,221) (34,420) Spire Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (6,331) Spire Inc Credit Suisse (14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch (15,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Stymology SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Suisse Merrill Lynch (1,830)  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (2,876) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (1,830)  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (2,830) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (2,840) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Gitibank (1,830)  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (2,8572) JP Morgan (2,830) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (2,840) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (2,840) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (1,830)  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan (1,830) JP Morgan (2,876) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan (1,830)	,	3		(32,870)	( , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	•		304,148
(3) Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' JP Morgan 5 17,410 Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' Goldman Sachs (9,862) 5,554 SkyWest Inc Credit Suisse (4,221) 11,577 SkyWest Inc Citibank (4,978) 16,712 SkyWest Inc JP Morgan (12,701) 7,086 SkyWest Inc HSBC (5,385) (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Credit Suisse 41,856 (7,032) Spire Inc JP Morgan (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Suisse 8,311 29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 25,672 Jp Morgan 25,672 Jp Morgan 3,530 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Jp,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Jp,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Jp,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Jp,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Jp,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Re	12,656	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Citibank	(23,160)	(61,401)	Spectrum Brands	•	
17,410 Skechers U.S.A. Inc 'A' Goldman Sachs 5,554 SkyWest Inc Credit Suisse (4,221) 11,577 SkyWest Inc Citibank (4,978) 16,712 SkyWest Inc JP Morgan (12,701) 7,086 SkyWest Inc HSBC (5,385) (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America (14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC (66,339) 5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) 18,407 18,410 19,420 19,420 10,43,420 10,4420	5,907	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	JP Morgan	(28,176)			JP Morgan	721,462
5,554 SkyWest Inc Credit Suisse (4,221) (34,420) Spire Inc Bank of Amer Merrill Lynch 11,577 SkyWest Inc Citibank (4,978) 16,712 SkyWest Inc JP Morgan (12,701) (6,331) Spire Inc Citibank 7,086 SkyWest Inc HSBC (5,385) (1,945) Spire Inc JP Morgan (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 (1,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 Inc 'A' HSBC (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC 66,239 HSBC Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' HSBC (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC 66,239 HSBC Inc 'A' Merrill Lynch 29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) 3,398 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Merrill Lynch 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) Inc 'A' JP Morgan  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan					(41,196)	•		
11,577 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc 16,712 SkyWest Inc 7,086 SkyWest Inc 7,086 SkyWest Inc 17,086 SkyWest Inc 18,086 SkyWest Inc 18,096 Skyworks Solutions Inc 19,096 Skyworks Solutions Inc 19,097 Skyworks Solutions Inc 10,097 Skyworks Solutions 10,097					(0.4.400)	•		432,558
16,712 SkýWest Inc JP Morgan (12,701) (6,331) Spire Inc Citibank JP Morgan (2,465) SkyWest Inc HSBC (5,385) (1,945) Spire Inc JP Morgan (2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Early Corp (Reit) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC (6,239 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' HSBC (3,942) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (21,333 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Citibank (7,382) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (1,830) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings		•			(34,420)	Spire Inc		404.000
7,086 SkyWest Inc					(6.221)	Spire Inc		101,883 23,235
(2,465) Skyworks Solutions Inc Credit Suisse 41,856 (14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc Bank of America Merrill Lynch 169,238 (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc HSBC 66,239 4,058 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' HSBC 5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' Merrill Lynch HSBC (46,375) Inc 'A' SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan					' '	•		3,073
(14,502) Skyworks Solutions Inc  Bank of America Merrill Lynch  HSBC  (3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc  5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  3,520 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'  Merrill Lynch  HSBC  (46,375)  3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  HSBC  (46,375)  3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  HSBC  (46,375)  3,538 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'  Merrill Lynch  HSBC  (46,375)  3,598 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'  Citibank  Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'  Citibank  11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  Merrill Lynch  (1,830)  17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)  JP Morgan  25,672  19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A'  JP Morgan		•					•	11,111
(3,901) Skyworks Solutions Inc (4) HSBC (5,654) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) (5,654) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) (7,382) SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) (1,440) SL				,000	1 ' '	•	ordan danced	,
5,654 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Credit Suisse 8,311 29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Citibank (7,382) 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672  SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672  Merrill Lynch (1,830) Inc 'A' Merrill Lynch 'A' Citibank 21,333 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan	, , /			169,238			HSBC	(9,148)
29,420 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (46,375) 3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Citibank (7,382) 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan	(3,901)	Skyworks Solutions Inc	HSBC	66,239	4,058	Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	Bank of America	
3,532 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Citibank (7,382) Inc 'A' Citibank 11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 Inc 'A' Citibank 21,333 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings Inc 'A' JP Morgan 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings							Merrill Lynch	(5,154)
11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) Bank of America Merrill Lynch (1,830) 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings  11,440 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings					3,398		0	,c
Merrill Lynch (1,830) Inc 'A' JP Morgan 17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings				(7,382)	04.000		Citibank	(8,631)
17,464 SL Green Realty Corp (Reit) JP Morgan 25,672 19,730 Spirit AeroSystems Holdings	11,440	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)		(4.020)	21,333		ID Morgon	(00 ECA)
	17 /6/	SI Green Realty Corn (Poit)	•		10 730		ur ivioigan	(88,564)
(49,220) SLM Corp Bank of America Inc 'A' Goldman Sac			•	25,072	19,730		Goldman Sachs	(24,051)
	(10,220)			21.165	34.220		Bank of America	(2-7,001)
(135,628) SLM Corp JP Morgan 77,308 Merrill Lynch	(135,628)	SLM Corp	•			. , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		(25,323)
(89,144) SLM Corp Credit Suisse 50,812 (3,990) Splunk Inc Citibank	(89,144)	SLM Corp	Credit Suisse	50,812	(3,990)	Splunk Inc	Citibank	83,710

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(18,098)	Splunk Inc	Bank of America	250 420	(151,192)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Bank of America	475 202
(12,008)	Splunk Inc	Merrill Lynch HSBC	359,426 199,693	(81,305)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Merrill Lynch Citibank	175,383 79,679
(161,847)	Sprint Corp	JP Morgan	(218,493)	(111,465)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	JP Morgan	209,554
11,749	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	HSBC	(27,140)	(73,257)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Credit Suisse	137,723
11,797	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(18,285)	6,774 52,020	STORE Capital Corp (Reit) STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	HSBC Bank of America	4,606
22,563	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Credit Suisse	(52,121)	32,020	GTORE Capital Colp (Itelt)	Merrill Lynch	(11,444)
84,159	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	JP Morgan	(187,692)	15,183	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	10,324
18,271	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Citibank	(12,424)	1,753	Stryker Corp	JP Morgan	(9,045)
113,360 (144,983)	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc Square Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(91,774) 690,119	698	Stryker Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,940)
(43,846)		Credit Suisse	243,345	13,229	Stryker Corp	Citibank	(40,481)
(40,784)	•	JP Morgan	199,860	9,971	Stryker Corp	Credit Suisse	(51,450)
(1,172)	Square Inc 'A'	Bank of America	4.407	2,000	Stryker Corp	Goldman Sachs	(846)
(42 983)	SS&C Technologies	Merrill Lynch	4,137	900 (6,320)	Stryker Corp Sun Communities Inc (Reit)	HSBC Goldman Sachs	(2,552) 7,117
(12,000)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	119,923	50,001	Sunstone Hotel Investors	Columna Caono	.,
(49,420)	SS&C Technologies				Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(38,501)
(04.705)	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	84,873	12,551	Sunstone Hotel Investors	ID Marrier	(0.004)
(24,735)	SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc	HSBC	60,989	50.784	Inc (Reit) Sunstone Hotel Investors	JP Morgan	(9,664)
(86,627)	SS&C Technologies	Bank of America	00,000	00,701	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(47,737)
, , ,	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	225,230	14,531	Sunstone Hotel Investors	Bank of America	, ,
(51,949)	SS&C Technologies	Citib and	00.070	0.450	Inc (Reit) SunTrust Banks Inc	Merrill Lynch	(19,181)
(28 054)	Holdings Inc SS&C Technologies	Citibank	82,079	9,452	Sun trust Banks Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(13,989)
(20,001)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	78,271	5,968	SunTrust Banks Inc	Citibank	(18,978)
	STAG Industrial Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(223)	10,063	SunTrust Banks Inc	JP Morgan	(31,698)
	STAG Industrial Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(167)	66,477	SunTrust Banks Inc	Credit Suisse	(209,403)
	Stanley Black & Decker Inc Stanley Black & Decker Inc	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	144,813 91,983	(4,640)	SVB Financial Group	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	111,870
	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Bank of America	01,000	(3,651)	SVB Financial Group	Citibank	94,196
		Merrill Lynch	107,507		SVB Financial Group	Credit Suisse	122,628
(17,350)	•	Citibank Credit Suisse	123,012 306,615		SVB Financial Group	HSBC Credit Suisse	124,210
	Stanley Black & Decker Inc Stanley Black & Decker Inc	HSBC	63,597	(39,871)	Switch Inc 'A' Switch Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(63,414) (57,813)
14,257	Starbucks Corp	Credit Suisse	(35,341)	(148,744)		HSBC	(82,972)
101,147	Starbucks Corp	Citibank	(189,145)		Symantec Corp	Credit Suisse	154,060
149,413	Starbucks Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(355,603)	(140,947) (25,549)		Citibank Bank of America	225,515
52,614	Starbucks Corp	HSBC	(140,479)	(20,049)	Symantee Corp	Merrill Lynch	20,439
44,347	Starbucks Corp	JP Morgan	(118,406)	(109,750)	Symantec Corp	Goldman Sachs	128,571
33,280	Starwood Property Trust				Symantec Corp	JP Morgan	365,818
167,240	Inc (Reit) Starwood Property Trust	HSBC	(19,778)	(36,730)	Symantec Corp Synchrony Financial	HSBC Credit Suisse	64,394 1,877
107,240	Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(100,462)	70,291	Synchrony Financial	Bank of America	1,077
14,456	Starwood Property Trust	Bank of America	, , ,	ĺ		Merrill Lynch	(67,479)
25 000	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(7,083)	35,196	Synchrony Financial	Citibank	(47,163)
25,000	Starwood Property Trust Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(10,160)	67,773 45,770	Synchrony Financial Synchrony Financial	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	5,422 (47,338)
(18.050)	State Street Corp	Goldman Sachs	77,146	48,553	Synopsys Inc	Citibank	57,293
(3,004)	State Street Corp	Credit Suisse	26,225	35,300	Synopsys Inc	JP Morgan	(109,077)
(23,199)	State Street Corp	JP Morgan	196,369	10,102	Synopsys Inc	Bank of America	(40.004)
(29,704)	State Street Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	179,709	12,671	Synopsys Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(40,004) (39,153)
(44,492)	State Street Corp	Citibank	166,400	(46,120)		Goldman Sachs	88,187
(6,734)	State Street Corp	HSBC	58,788	(30,039)	Synovus Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	86,080
61,463	Steel Dynamics Inc	Bank of America	(0.4.4.400)	2,387	Sysco Corp	HSBC	(1,480)
59,613	Steel Dynamics Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(344,193) (425,637)	12,474 771	Sysco Corp Sysco Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(38,046) (478)
925	Steel Dynamics Inc	Credit Suisse	(6,604)	6,752	Sysco Corp	Credit Suisse	(4,186)
10,709	Steel Dynamics Inc	HSBC	(76,462)	72,019	Sysco Corp	Bank of America	
(32,833)	Stericycle Inc	Credit Suisse	141,182		TD: Disco	Merrill Lynch	(110,909)
(48,050) (65,830)	Stericycle Inc Stericycle Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	138,027	429	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,253)
(00,000)	otorioyolo IIIo	Merrill Lynch	254,104	4,295	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Citibank	(18,211)
(54,863)	Stericycle Inc	Citibank	168,429	556	T Rowe Price Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,084)
(63,988)	Stericycle Inc	JP Morgan	275,148	11,390	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	(23,615)
(25,042)	Stericycle Inc	HSBC	109,315	(6,091)	T-Mobile US Inc	HSBC	(9,136)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
. , ,	T-Mobile US Inc	Goldman Sachs	63,916	18,381	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	HSBC	(40,833)
(23,390)	T-Mobile US Inc	Bank of America		(4,299)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	HSBC	774
(00.070)	T. M. J.	Merrill Lynch	11,695	(21,098)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	JP Morgan	3,798
. , ,	T-Mobile US Inc	Citibank	64,111	(6,170)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Bank of America	(40.400)
. , ,	T-Mobile US Inc	JP Morgan	(45,279)	(24.044)	Tanana Cashalatana tianal las	Merrill Lynch	(10,489)
. , ,	T-Mobile US Inc Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(57,202)	(34,014) (11,598)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	6,123
6,218	Tableau Soπware Inc. A	Bank of America	(EC 22E)	. , ,	Tempur Sealy International Inc		10,902
7 455	Tableau Caffriara Ina 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(56,335)	12,873	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Credit Suisse	(18,151)
7,455 9,873	Tableau Software Inc 'A' Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse Citibank	(74,458) (40,973)	38,248 1,570	Tenet Healthcare Corp Tenet Healthcare Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(53,930) (4,977)
3,157	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(34,506)	16,372	Tenet Healthcare Corp	Bank of America	(4,911)
26,050	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	(133,548)	10,572	renet rieatticare corp	Merrill Lynch	(19,646)
	Take-Two Interactive	Columbia Cacina	(100,040)	30,314	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(304,353)
(21,000)	Software Inc	Citibank	(84,841)	45,598	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(001,000)
(4 263)	Take-Two Interactive	Ollibariik	(01,011)	10,000	Tormicos me 71	Merrill Lynch	(129,954)
(1,200)	Software Inc	Credit Suisse	(24,981)	16,586	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Citibank	(9,952)
(7.175)	Take-Two Interactive	Bank of America	( , ,	55,549	Tenneco Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(557,712)
( , - ,	Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,363)	17,606	Teradata Corp	Bank of America	( , ,
(19,988)	Take-Two Interactive	,	( , ,	,		Merrill Lynch	(41,198)
, , ,	Software Inc	HSBC	(117,130)	17,608	Teradata Corp	Citibank	(15,847)
(15,948)	Take-Two Interactive		, , ,	29,870	Teradata Corp	JP Morgan	(123,064)
	Software Inc	JP Morgan	(93,436)	19,241	Teradata Corp	Credit Suisse	(79,273)
16,327	Tapestry Inc	Citibank	(40,491)	50,378	Teradyne Inc	Bank of America	
63,598	Tapestry Inc	JP Morgan	(150,727)			Merrill Lynch	(224,182)
	Targa Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	108,527	80,433	Teradyne Inc	Citibank	(93,302)
	Targa Resources Corp	JP Morgan	88,439	63,320	Teradyne Inc	JP Morgan	(370,422)
(8,210)		Goldman Sachs	31,022	12,012	Teradyne Inc	HSBC	(70,270)
(255,777)	Targa Resources Corp	Bank of America		38,680	Teradyne Inc	Credit Suisse	(212,403)
		Merrill Lynch	879,873	43,630	Teradyne Inc	Goldman Sachs	(53,524)
(106,021)		Citibank	337,147	(5,880)	Terex Corp	Goldman Sachs	6,041
(97,823)	Targa Resources Corp	HSBC	91,954	(15,526)	Terex Corp	JP Morgan	69,867
9,960	Target Corp	JP Morgan	42,330	(22,382)	Terex Corp	HSBC	100,719
6,686	Target Corp	HSBC	28,416	(26,461)	Terex Corp	Bank of America	60.060
(10,823)	Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	75,761	(12,176)	Terex Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	68,269 54,792
(15,984)	Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	105,015	(1,570)	Tesla Inc	Goldman Sachs	26,922
. , ,	Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	75,089	(15,747)	Tesla Inc	JP Morgan	911,205
	TCF Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs	111,467	(35,856)	Tesla Inc	Credit Suisse	2,096,500
25,091	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	Citibank	(49,931)	11,999	Tetra Tech Inc	Bank of America	2,000,000
14,247	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(40,177)	,000	10.10 10011 III0	Merrill Lynch	(7,079)
22,586	Tech Data Corp	Bank of America	(10,111)	45,216	Tetra Tech Inc	Citibank	(80,484)
,		Merrill Lynch	(119,480)	65,815	Tetra Tech Inc	JP Morgan	(84,243)
5,208	Tech Data Corp	Citibank	(12,864)	11,234	Tetra Tech Inc	HSBC	(14,380)
6,762	Tech Data Corp	JP Morgan	(62,143)	23,527	Tetra Tech Inc	Credit Suisse	(30,115)
7,690	Tech Data Corp	Credit Suisse	(70,671)	(62,680)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Credit Suisse	431,238
462	Tech Data Corp	HSBC	(4,246)	(14,219)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	JP Morgan	97,827
19,427	Tegna Inc	HSBC	(5,342)	(2,890)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	
80,652	Tegna Inc	Credit Suisse	(22,179)			Merrill Lynch	9,479
18,212	Tegna Inc	Bank of America		(7,023)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Citibank	22,193
		Merrill Lynch	(11,565)	78,679	Texas Instruments Inc	Bank of America	
50,237	Tegna Inc	Citibank	(23,863)			Merrill Lynch	(415,425)
70,564	Tegna Inc	JP Morgan	(19,405)	48,360	Texas Instruments Inc	JP Morgan	(365,118)
6,265	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Bank of America	,	57,397	Texas Instruments Inc	Citibank	(101,593)
		Merrill Lynch	(29,696)	32,671	Texas Instruments Inc	HSBC	(209,573)
8,776	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Citibank	(103,118)	46,094	Texas Instruments Inc	Credit Suisse	(333,986)
4,457	Teledyne Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(69,574)	17,570	Texas Instruments Inc	Goldman Sachs	(67,778)
4,907	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	(67,928)	11,127	Texas Roadhouse Inc	Bank of America	(00.700)
3,800	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	(15,413)	(0.700)	TES Einancial Core	Merrill Lynch	(28,708)
(2,646)	Teleflex Inc Teleflex Inc	Citibank Bank of America	28,074	(9,700) (58,347)	TFS Financial Corp TFS Financial Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	926
(3,771)	I GIGIICA II IC	Merrill Lynch	31,903	(30,347)	i i o i mandal corp	Merrill Lynch	5,251
(11,324)	Teleflex Inc	Credit Suisse	109,396	(11 639)	TFS Financial Corp	Citibank	233
(1,202)	Teleflex Inc	JP Morgan	11,058	(50,411)	TFS Financial Corp	JP Morgan	3,025
(4,620)	Teleflex Inc	Goldman Sachs	40,769	(36,200)	TFS Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	2,172
(4,620)	Teleflex Inc	HSBC	6,394	(2,329)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Bank of America	۷,۱۱۷
21,813	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Bank of America	0,034	(2,529)	THE HIGH SHE SOMETHING HIL	Merrill Lynch	(8,687)
-1,010	opriorio a Data Oyaterna IIIo	Merrill Lynch	(29,884)	(2,030)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Credit Suisse	(770)
26,253	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Citibank	(33,866)	(3,943)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	HSBC	14,747
,	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(210,069)	(13,087)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	JP Morgan	48,945
86 448			(= 10,000 <i>)</i>	(10,007)			.0,070
86,448 44,630	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(108,451)	(4,764)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Citibank	23,296

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
16.757	Thomson Reuters Corp	Credit Suisse	11,562	(20.810)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Bank of America	
8,097	Thomson Reuters Corp	Citibank	(13,117)	(20,010)	riceriouse r cous me	Merrill Lynch	136,722
2,817	Thomson Reuters Corp	HSBC	1,944	(25,060)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Goldman Sachs	115,307
(2,820)	Thor Industries Inc	Goldman Sachs	10,254	(32,899)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	JP Morgan	170,119
		Bank of America	10,201	(22,697)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Credit Suisse	112,123
(=:,000)	The made are and	Merrill Lynch	138,627	(3.141)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	HSBC	15,517
(15,205)	Thor Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	178,963	14,233	Trex Co Inc	Bank of America	
(14,010)	Thor Industries Inc	Citibank	50,716	,		Merrill Lynch	(28,324)
(31,215)	Thor Industries Inc	HSBC	367,401	6,387	Trex Co Inc	Citibank	(29,125)
(25,210)	Thor Industries Inc	JP Morgan	287,885	(74,316)	Trimble Inc	Bank of America	( - , - ,
(7,854)	Tiffany & Co	Bank of America		, , ,		Merrill Lynch	49,792
	•	Merrill Lynch	78,108	(13,791)	Trimble Inc	JP Morgan	32,960
(2,057)	Tiffany & Co	Citibank	20,765	(75,063)	Trinity Industries Inc	Citibank	116,348
(1,578)	Tiffany & Co	JP Morgan	27,339	(79,987)	Trinity Industries Inc	JP Morgan	178,371
(4,751)	Tiffany & Co	Credit Suisse	82,311	(43,838)	Trinity Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	97,759
(1,950)	Tiffany & Co	Goldman Sachs	17,673	(58,061)	Trinity Industries Inc	Bank of America	
(12,519)	Tiffany & Co	HSBC	202,567			Merrill Lynch	103,349
5,113	Timken Co/The	HSBC	(32,161)	26,188	Trinseo SA	Bank of America	
13,456	Timken Co/The	Credit Suisse	(84,638)			Merrill Lynch	(124,393)
39,028	Timken Co/The	Bank of America		30,426	Trinseo SA	Citibank	(94,016)
0.470	Tivil a Ou/The	Merrill Lynch	(184,993)	68,542	Trinseo SA	JP Morgan	(522,975)
9,170	Timken Co/The	Citibank	(18,432)	26,059	Trinseo SA	Credit Suisse	(198,830)
24,737	Timken Co/The	JP Morgan	(155,596)	16,850	TripAdvisor Inc	Bank of America	(00 505)
55,740	TJX Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan Bank of America	(191,888)	8,211	TripAdvisor Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(82,565)
117,456	TJX Cos Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(256,054)	13,904	TripAdvisor Inc	HSBC	(34,568) (88,568)
61,453	TJX Cos Inc/The	Citibank	(95,867)	18,531	TripAdvisor Inc	JP Morgan	(118,042)
44,753	TJX Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(172,299)	48,143	TripAdvisor Inc	Credit Suisse	(259,744)
80,331	TJX Cos Inc/The	HSBC	(309,274)	40,330	TripAdvisor Inc	Goldman Sachs	(140,171)
44,070	TJX Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs	(99,166)	(1,261)	Triton International	Columbia Cacina	(140,171)
(16,298)	Toll Brothers Inc	Credit Suisse	42,485	(1,201)	Ltd/Bermuda	JP Morgan	2,118
(24,450)	Toll Brothers Inc	Goldman Sachs	42,481	21,359	Trustmark Corp	Bank of America	_,
(4,730)	Toll Brothers Inc	Bank of America	, -	,		Merrill Lynch	(37,378)
, ,		Merrill Lynch	16,650	55,939	Trustmark Corp	JP Morgan	(183,480)
(13,024)	Toll Brothers Inc	JP Morgan	32,560	17,828	Trustmark Corp	Citibank	(26,742)
29,434	Torchmark Corp	Bank of America		7,574	Trustmark Corp	Credit Suisse	(24,843)
		Merrill Lynch	(31,789)	21,775	Tupperware Brands Corp	Citibank	(67,503)
22,628	Torchmark Corp	Citibank	(62,906)	29,580	Tupperware Brands Corp	JP Morgan	(123,644)
53,534	Torchmark Corp	JP Morgan	(64,241)	49,863	Tupperware Brands Corp	Bank of America	
19,136	Torchmark Corp	Credit Suisse	(22,963)			Merrill Lynch	(224,882)
6,336	Toro Co/The	Bank of America	(10.015)	7,464	Tupperware Brands Corp	Credit Suisse	(31,200)
0.000	To a O o The	Merrill Lynch	(43,845)	(23,633)	Twilio Inc 'A'	Bank of America	000 500
9,966 110,482	Toro Co/The Toro Co/The	Citibank	(53,019)	(0.500)	Twilin Inn (A)	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	236,566 59.637
83.179	Toro Co/The	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(877,227) (660,441)	(9,588)	Twilio Inc 'A' Twitter Inc	Credit Suisse	216,631
5,978			(000,441)				210,031
5,876	Total System Services Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	140,124	(14,037)	Twitter Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18,882
11,553	Total System Services Inc	Credit Suisse	259,365	(17,582)	Twitter Inc	Citibank	34,637
2,720	Total System Services Inc	Goldman Sachs	59,579	(65,709)	Twitter Inc	JP Morgan	129,447
6,561	Total System Services Inc	Citibank	139,618	39,316	Two Harbors Investment		,
9,020	Total System Services Inc	JP Morgan	205,673		Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(49,538)
6,907	Total System Services Inc	HSBC	156,455	14,777	Two Harbors Investment	· ·	, , ,
50,140	Tractor Supply Co	Credit Suisse	(99,779)		Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(10,048)
15,598	Tractor Supply Co	Citibank	(53,033)	210,420	Two Harbors Investment		
24,560	Tractor Supply Co	JP Morgan	(48,874)		Corp (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(157,456)
6,646	Tractor Supply Co	HSBC	(13,226)	(3,800)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Goldman Sachs	12,868
7,514	Tractor Supply Co	Bank of America		(17,197)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	1,803			Merrill Lynch	36,458
7,740	Tractor Supply Co	Goldman Sachs	(12,504)	(3,892)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Citibank	35,223
(51,736)	Transocean Ltd	Credit Suisse	61,048	(6,369)	Tyler Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	39,870
(122,425)	Transocean Ltd	Citibank	108,958	(12,851)	Tyler Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	76,081
(34,694)	Transocean Ltd	HSBC	40,939	(25,394)	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	165,029
(31,015)	Transocean Ltd	JP Morgan	36,598	(2,270)	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Citibank	13,643
		Citibank	22,404	1,604	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	HSBC	(70,319)
(25,897)	TransUnion	Credit Suisse	24,886 25,242	21,569	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Bank of America	(170 670)
(23,372) (27,840)	TransUnion TransUnion	JP Morgan Goldman Sachs	25,242 12,526	14,430	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(179,670) (556,575)
(40,071)	TransUnion	Bank of America	12,020	8,992	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Citibank	(58,718)
(-0,071)	114.130111011	Merrill Lynch	(32,057)	5,479	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Credit Suisse	(240,199)
(13.519)	TransUnion	HSBC	14,601	22,130	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Goldman Sachs	(130,692)
			,		4		,,/

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
				•			
5.004	United States continued	0 - 10 0 1	0.000	(0.040)	United States continued	Deal of Association	
5,831	UDR Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	3,090	(6,018)	United Technologies Corp	Bank of America	4E 246
12,817	UDR Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(6,280)	(6,113)	United Technologies Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	45,316 54,772
18,961	UDR Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(14,600)	(63,398)	United Technologies Corp	JP Morgan	673,287
76,329	UDR Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	40,454	18,598	United Technologies Corp	Credit Suisse	(202,532)
60,833	UGI Corp	Bank of America	·	11,656	United Therapeutics Corp	Bank of America	(202,002
,	P	Merrill Lynch	(186,149)	,		Merrill Lynch	(52,569)
39,529	UGI Corp	JP Morgan	(92,893)	2,536	United Therapeutics Corp	Citibank	(5,655
4,031	UGI Corp	Credit Suisse	(9,473)	4,240	United Therapeutics Corp	JP Morgan	(46,174)
10,930	UGI Corp	Goldman Sachs	(20,829)	10,588	UnitedHealth Group Inc	JP Morgan	25,941
1,370	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Canalit Codens	(50,520)	2,068	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Citibank	(16,006)
1,480	Fragrance Inc Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Credit Suisse	(50,539)	1,307	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7,215
1,400	Fragrance Inc	Citibank	(55,988)	738	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Credit Suisse	1,808
3,558	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	Ollibarik	(55,566)	8,131	United lealth Group Inc	HSBC	19,921
0,000	Fragrance Inc	HSBC	(120,655)	(12,162)	•	Credit Suisse	19,946
2,640	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &		( 1,111,		Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Citibank	54,593
	Fragrance Inc	Goldman Sachs	(80,920)	(70,419)	Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(17,790)	Umpqua Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	16,844	, , ,	,	Merrill Lynch	45,772
	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Goldman Sachs	99,896	(84,433)		JP Morgan	138,470
(12,005)	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Bank of America		(41,560)	Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	32,431
		Merrill Lynch	5,882	(9,716)		Credit Suisse	9,327
	Umpqua Holdings Corp	Citibank	14,578	(22,750)	Univar Inc	HSBC	21,840
46,621 44,890	Under Armour Inc 'A' Under Armour Inc 'A'	Citibank Goldman Sachs	(67,134)	(56,769)	Univar Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	100,481
53,408	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Bank of America	19,793	(18,935)	Univar Inc	Citibank	35,787
JJ, <del>+</del> UU	Onder Armour Inc A	Merrill Lynch	78,510	. , ,	Univar Inc	JP Morgan	15,367
57,219	Under Armour Inc 'A'	HSBC	31,470	(13,620)	Universal Display Corp	Credit Suisse	299,027
109,720	Under Armour Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	60,346		Universal Display Corp	JP Morgan	182,105
34,340	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	47,921		Universal Display Corp	Bank of America	
(15,720)	Under Armour Inc 'C'	JP Morgan	(8,803)			Merrill Lynch	33,676
	Under Armour Inc 'C'	Credit Suisse	(38,327)		Universal Display Corp	Citibank	198,635
23,975	Union Pacific Corp	Bank of America			Universal Display Corp	HSBC	103,650
40 477	Haina Danifia Com	Merrill Lynch	(192,280)	4,114	Universal Health Services	Citib and	(07.500
16,177	Union Pacific Corp United Bankshares Inc/WV	HSBC JP Morgan	(159,020) 23,146	1,934	Inc 'B' Universal Health Services	Citibank	(27,523
, ,	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Bank of America		1,934	Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(6,324
(0,400)	Office Barnonares merviv	Merrill Lynch	5,305	13,445	Universal Health Services	Bank of America	(0,024
(21,630)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Citibank	28,552	,	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(41,814
(21,881)	United Bankshares Inc/WV	Credit Suisse	65,424	4,460	Universal Health Services	·	,
2,222	United Continental				Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(15,748
	Holdings Inc	HSBC	(11,710)	5,950	Universal Health Services		
33,709	United Continental	0 111 0 1	(4== 0.40)	47.440	Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(22,050
44.000	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(177,646)	17,443	Unum Group	Citibank	(46,224
14,683		Bank of America			Unum Group	JP Morgan	(186,951
3,464	Holdings Inc United Continental	Merrill Lynch	(43,755)	8,013 25,041	Urban Edge Properties (Reit) Urban Edge Properties (Reit)	Credit Suisse Citibank	(5,689 (21,535
0,404	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(18,255)	49,916	Urban Outfitters Inc	Citibank	(95,340
47,403	United Continental	·	(15,257)	4,631	Urban Outfitters Inc	Bank of America	(,
,	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(118,982)	,		Merrill Lynch	(18,894
16,450	United Continental			57,293	Urban Outfitters Inc	JP Morgan	(338,602
	Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(42,204)	36,241	Urban Outfitters Inc	Credit Suisse	(214,184
6,286	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	HSBC	(41,045)	6,692	Urban Outfitters Inc	HSBC	(39,550
12,264	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Bank of America		72,900	Urban Outfitters Inc	Goldman Sachs	(192,112
47 707	United Densel Coming Inc (D)	Merrill Lynch	(83,273)	9,577	US Bancorp	Bank of America	(0.540
17,737	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Citibank	(48,777)	10.024	US Bancorp	Merrill Lynch HSBC	(6,512
31,759 21,188	United Parcel Service Inc 'B' United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(225,489) (150,435)	10,234 20,677	US Bancorp	Credit Suisse	(21,594 (43,628
2,520	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	(17,132)	28,211	US Bancorp	JP Morgan	(59,525
	United Rentals Inc	HSBC	38,949	(5,780)	US Foods Holding Corp	Goldman Sachs	11,290
(2,262)	United Rentals Inc	JP Morgan	50,058	13,495	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Bank of America	,
14,920	United States Cellular Corp	Credit Suisse	(42,373)			Merrill Lynch	(109,849
14,202	United States Cellular Corp	Bank of America		34,787	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Credit Suisse	(506,499
		Merrill Lynch	(18,179)	21,051	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Citibank	(89,888
9,305	United States Cellular Corp	Citibank	(14,609)	14,885	USANA Health Sciences Inc	JP Morgan	(216,726
18,154	United States Cellular Corp	JP Morgan	(51,557)	3,573	USANA Health Sciences Inc	HSBC	(52,023
(219,836)	United States Steel Corp	Citibank	518,813	(6,003)	Vail Resorts Inc	Credit Suisse	81,129
	United States Steel Corp	Bank of America		(8,635)	Vail Resorts Inc	JP Morgan	121,840
(167,322)	•	Merrill Lynch	530 //11	/7ደ/)	Vail Resorts Inc	(Holdman Sache	1 060
, ,	United States Steel Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	530,411 1,004,236	(780) (5.754)	Vail Resorts Inc Vail Resorts Inc	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	1,969

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(9,924)		Citibank	39,994	4,250	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(5,100)
(1,862)	Vail Resorts Inc	HSBC	26,273	8,710	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	0.400
(3,790) (9,784)	Valero Energy Corp Valero Energy Corp	Goldman Sachs Bank of America	55,264	11,810	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	8,100 (26,746)
(9,704)	valero Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch	127,486	12,025	VF Corp	Credit Suisse	(145,503)
(25,099)	Valero Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	308,735	2,914	VF Corp	Bank of America	( , ,
(1,659)	Valmont Industries Inc	Citibank	10,999		•	Merrill Lynch	(26,459)
(9,592)	Valmont Industries Inc	Bank of America	70.044	5,089	VF Corp	HSBC	(61,577)
(3,786)	Valmont Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	72,611 45,659	3,318 6,456	VF Corp VF Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(40,148) (56,232)
(8,219)		JP Morgan	99,121	7,800	VF Corp	Goldman Sachs	(31,466)
78,319	Valvoline Inc	Bank of America	,	67,215	Viacom Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	34,952
		Merrill Lynch	(27,412)	13,680	Viacom Inc 'B'	Goldman Sachs	6,073
2,007	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Bank of America	(7.747)	71,741	Viacom Inc 'B'	Bank of America	40,000
1,232	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(7,747) (2,624)	23.649	Viacom Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	46,632 2,601
20,976	Varian Medical Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(168,335)	28,545	Viacom Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	14,843
4,698	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(30,490)	7,893	Viacom Inc 'B'	HSBC	4,104
5,521	Varian Medical Systems Inc	HSBC	(44,665)	(79,372)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
11,910 24,955	Varian Medical Systems Inc Vector Group Ltd	Goldman Sachs	(28,050) (13,725)	(50 600)	VICI Proportion Ing (Poit)	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	14,287 5,861
39.435	Vector Group Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(21,689)		VICI Properties Inc (Reit) VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	5,622
13,752	Vector Group Ltd	Bank of America	(=:,===)		Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Citibank	11,083
	•	Merrill Lynch	(9,351)	, , ,	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs	29,585
20,308	Vector Group Ltd	Citibank	(10,154)	(75,216)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Bank of America	E4 000
3,240 1,448	Veeva Systems Inc 'A' Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	43,871 15,566	(47,720)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	51,899 64,421
6,926	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Citibank	53,538	(8,416)		JP Morgan	11,530
(26,754)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	00,000	138,415	Visa Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	58,134
		Merrill Lynch	6,956	39,020	Visa Inc 'A'	Citibank	(119,401)
(8,940)	, ,	Goldman Sachs	9,641 13,445	125,738	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Bank of America	(220.042)
(13,445) (38,946)	Ventas Inc (Reit) Ventas Inc (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(101,811)	68,044	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(228,843) (44,909)
(15,626)	` ,	HSBC	(38,240)	46,135	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	JP Morgan	(163,318)
(31,364)		HSBC	(12,546)	6,028	Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Credit Suisse	(21,339)
(17,929)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	(0.50)	(6,760)	Visteon Corp	HSBC	109,580
(147 814)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(359) (59,126)	(2,688)	Visteon Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	24,407
	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(20,886)	(2,697)	Visteon Corp	JP Morgan	43,718
11,199	Verint Systems Inc	Bank of America	( -,,		Vistra Energy Corp	Bank of America	-, -
		Merrill Lynch	(52,859)			Merrill Lynch	68,094
8,407	Verint Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(53,973)	(18,500)	Vistra Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	35,890
3,943 40,926	Verint Systems Inc Verint Systems Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(20,977) (262,745)	(67,094) 2,050	Vistra Energy Corp VMware Inc 'A'	JP Morgan HSBC	130,162 (34,724)
6,656	VeriSign Inc	Bank of America	(202,7 10)	14,430	VMware Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(246,464)
	Ğ	Merrill Lynch	266	2,305	VMware Inc 'A'	Citibank	(53,315)
25,336	VeriSign Inc	Citibank	(95,517)	13,225	VMware Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(225,728)
22,349 2,867	VeriSign Inc VeriSign Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	17,209 2,208	5,530 (5,591)	VMware Inc 'A' Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(111,586) 1,118
9,628	VeriSign Inc	Credit Suisse	7,414	(7,882)	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Citibank	10,798
(11,396)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Credit Suisse	10,370	(8,123)	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	1,625
(17,388)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Citibank	73,203	102,915	Voya Financial Inc	Citibank	(251,113)
(26,430)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Goldman Sachs	58,716	53,730	Voya Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(138,086)
(13,622)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15,393	(10,075) (15,136)	Vulcan Materials Co Vulcan Materials Co	Credit Suisse Citibank	45,640 59,333
(33,585)	Verisk Analytics Inc	JP Morgan	27,490	(11,147)	Vulcan Materials Co	JP Morgan	50,496
(11,958)	Verizon Communications Inc	Bank of America		6,750	WABCO Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,552)
(04.000)		Merrill Lynch	26,308	2,838	WABCO Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(6,783)
	Verizon Communications Inc Verizon Communications Inc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	110,145	8,088	WABCO Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(6.470)
(38,328) (20,407)	Verizon Communications Inc	JP Morgan	177,842 36,120	8,882	WABCO Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(6,470) (21,228)
(21,759)	Verizon Communications Inc	HSBC	44,825	2,530	WABCO Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,173)
(8,288)	Versum Materials Inc	Bank of America		(19,122)	Wabtec Corp	Bank of America	
(40.040)	Management Market State 2	Merrill Lynch	4,724	(05.755)	Mahta a Com	Merrill Lynch	117,027
(12,640) (5,651)	Versum Materials Inc Versum Materials Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	1,896 5,538	(35,753) (50,874)	Wabtec Corp Wabtec Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	109,762 495,753
(3,297)	Versum Materials Inc	HSBC	3,231	(9,450)	Wabtec Corp	Goldman Sachs	42,422
(12,382)	Versum Materials Inc	JP Morgan	12,134	(24,521)	Wabtec Corp	HSBC	244,965
5,001	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	HSBC	(6,001)	(42,001)	Wabtec Corp	Credit Suisse	419,590
12,170	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	(4,066)	72,954	Waddell & Reed Financial	Citibank	(62.470)
23,781	vertex miaimaceuticals INC	Citibank	(108,441)		Inc 'A'	Citibank	(63,470)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
51,541	Waddell & Reed Financial		/a= a= //	(31,475)	Welbilt Inc	HSBC	21,756
07.740	Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(95,351)	(7,824)	WellCare Health Plans Inc	Credit Suisse	(89,741)
87,742	Waddell & Reed Financial Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(85,110)	(3,315) (918)	WellCare Health Plans Inc WellCare Health Plans Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(38,023)
19,805	Waddell & Reed Financial					Merrill Lynch	(1,157)
00.050	Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(36,639)	(6,392)	WellCare Health Plans Inc	Citibank	25,057
32,859	Walmart Inc	HSBC	26,287	(7,613)	WellCare Health Plans Inc	HSBC	(87,321)
(62,749)	,	HSBC	205,817	(39,554)	Wells Fargo & Co	Credit Suisse	94,930
(30,640) (29,247)	Walt Disney Co/The Walt Disney Co/The	Citibank JP Morgan	65,570 95,930	(52,448) (28,222)	Wells Fargo & Co Wells Fargo & Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	125,875
(12,200)		Goldman Sachs	44,512	(20,222)	Wells Fargo & Co	Merrill Lynch	34,995
22,997	Washington Federal Inc	Bank of America	44,312	(17,452)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(97,906)
22,551	washington rederating	Merrill Lynch	(12,418)	(62,781)		Bank of America	
24,536	Washington Federal Inc	Citibank	(29,443)	(02,701)	Wellower IIIC (IVeit)	Merrill Lynch	(138,746)
96,444	Washington Federal Inc	JP Morgan	(111,875)	(13,818)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(9,396)
16.170	Washington Federal Inc	Credit Suisse	(18,757)	(52,406)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(280,453)
4,000	Washington Real Estate	Orean Juisse	(10,737)	(25,622)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(143,739)
4,000	Investment Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(5,700)	(12,230)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	(11,998)
20,410	Washington Real Estate	Credit Suisse	(3,700)	(36,408)	Wendy's Co/The	Bank of America	
20,410	Investment Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(29,084)	(30,400)	Wellay 3 Co/ Tile	Merrill Lynch	12,379
(32,502)	, ,	Bank of America	(29,004)	14,988	Werner Enterprises Inc	Bank of America	
(32,302)	Waste Connections inc	Merrill Lynch	25,027	14,300	Werrier Enterprises inc	Merrill Lynch	(80,036)
(73 653)	Waste Connections Inc	JP Morgan	(140,677)	35,942	Werner Enterprises Inc	Citibank	(236,858)
(4,153)		Citibank	6,936	151,773	Werner Enterprises Inc	JP Morgan	(745,205)
2,965	Waste Management Inc	Citibank	(3,706)	52,362	Werner Enterprises Inc	Credit Suisse	(257,097)
34,792	Waste Management Inc	Bank of America	(3,700)	11,353	Werner Enterprises Inc	HSBC	(55,743)
54,732	waste management inc	Merrill Lynch	30,965	13,783	WESCO International Inc	Bank of America	
11,457	Waste Management Inc	JP Morgan	38,496	13,703	WESOO International Inc	Merrill Lynch	(69,604)
4,064	Waste Management Inc	HSBC	13,655	13,864	WESCO International Inc	Credit Suisse	(96,909)
11,721	Waters Corp	Bank of America	10,000	14,680	WESCO International Inc	Goldman Sachs	(34,315)
,	viatoro corp	Merrill Lynch	(67,161)	19,686	West Pharmaceutical	Bank of America	
735	Waters Corp	JP Morgan	(8,452)	10,000	Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	(49,707)
7,868	Waters Corp	Citibank	(40,678)	16,014		Wichin Lynon	(10,101)
9,645	Waters Corp	Credit Suisse	(110,918)	10,011	Services Inc	Citibank	(69,261)
8,400	Waters Corp	Goldman Sachs	(40,295)	8,301	West Pharmaceutical	Ollibarik	(00,201)
	Watsco Inc	Bank of America	(10,200)	0,001	Services Inc	Credit Suisse	(54,496)
( .=, ,		Merrill Lynch	1,573	(61,930)	Western Alliance Bancorp	Goldman Sachs	157,997
(6,527)	Watsco Inc	Credit Suisse	15,273	(41,800)	Western Alliance Bancorp	Credit Suisse	224,952
	Watsco Inc	JP Morgan	27,050	(22,337)	Western Alliance Bancorp	Citibank	54,949
(4,903)		Citibank	7,011	(6,328)	Western Alliance Bancorp	HSBC	33,349
(18,378)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Citibank	170,915	(45,606)		Bank of America	
(11,147)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	HSBC	61,444	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	326,539
(22,526)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	157,006	(20,914)	Western Digital Corp	Citibank	80,728
(28,565)		Bank of America	,	(29,650)		HSBC	248,171
	•	Merrill Lynch	66,271	(137,066)	Western Digital Corp	JP Morgan	1,147,242
(2,485)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	17,320	(25,740)	Western Digital Corp	Credit Suisse	198,647
11,573	WD-40 Co	Credit Suisse	(93,394)	47,391	Western Union Co/The	Bank of America	
11,928	WD-40 Co	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(12,322)
		Merrill Lynch	(81,945)	93,699	Western Union Co/The	Citibank	(27,173)
(451,190)	Weatherford International Plc	JP Morgan	147,088	243,152	Western Union Co/The	JP Morgan	(4,863)
28,002	Webster Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	(189,714)	71,256	Western Union Co/The	Credit Suisse	(1,425)
10,549	Webster Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(71,469)	(18,350)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Goldman Sachs	72,831
5,919	Webster Financial Corp	Citibank	(23,055)	(10,430)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Citibank	49,543
(19,130)	WEC Energy Group Inc	Goldman Sachs	24,048	(9,040)	Westlake Chemical Corp	HSBC	18,622
7,533	Weingarten Realty			(17,121)	Westlake Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	35,361
	Investors (Reit)	HSBC	(3,691)	(2,529)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Bank of America	
18,605	Weingarten Realty					Merrill Lynch	7,865
	Investors (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(9,116)	(39,781)	Westrock Co	HSBC	216,806
53,037	Weingarten Realty			(57,464)	Westrock Co	Credit Suisse	313,179
	Investors (Reit)	Citibank	(47,203)	(15,308)	Westrock Co	Bank of America	
52,949	Weingarten Realty					Merrill Lynch	73,019
	Investors (Reit)	JP Morgan	(25,945)	(6,799)	Westrock Co	Citibank	17,337
25,766	Weingarten Realty	Bank of America		(15,202)	Westrock Co	JP Morgan	82,851
	Investors (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(20,870)	(7,236)	WEX Inc	Credit Suisse	93,634
(390,044)	Welbilt Inc	Bank of America		(1,268)	WEX Inc	JP Morgan	16,408
		Merrill Lynch	483,655	(10,275)	WEX Inc	Bank of America	
	Welbilt Inc	Citibank	9,557			Merrill Lynch	95,044
(178,423)	Welbilt Inc	JP Morgan	144,523	(8,440)	WEX Inc	Citibank	108,623
(115,040)	Welbilt Inc	Goldman Sachs	74,133	(90,745)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	HSBC Credit Suisse	277,484
	Welbilt Inc	Credit Suisse	154,623		Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)		288,713

11.11.	P data	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11.14	Post dates	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(30,556)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	JP Morgan	96,557	14,269	WW Grainger Inc	Bank of America	(04.475)
(215,057)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	533,341	6,682	WW Grainger Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(21,475) (98,414)
(121,512)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Citibank	80,198	8,365	WW Grainger Inc	Credit Suisse	(136,224)
(87,900)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Goldman Sachs	93,974	3,780	WW Grainger Inc	Goldman Sachs	(13,167)
. , ,	Whirlpool Corp	Citibank	64,635	29,572	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Credit Suisse	(85,794)
,	Whirlpool Corp White Mountains Insurance	JP Morgan	47,173	46,258	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(146,175)
(374)	Group Ltd	HSBC	(10,860)	74,908	Wyndham Destinations Inc	HSBC	(241,277)
(1,436)	White Mountains Insurance		, ,	143,955	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Goldman Sachs	(366,072)
(4.042)	Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(16,011)	96,123	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Citibank	(240,308)
(1,043)	White Mountains Insurance Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(18,200)	5,730 (24,523)	Wyndham Destinations Inc Wyndham Hotels &	JP Morgan Bank of America	(18,852)
(765)	White Mountains Insurance		(10,200)	(= :,0=0)	Resorts Inc	Merrill Lynch	38,746
	Group Ltd	Citibank	6,212	(28,726)	Wyndham Hotels &		
8,491 14,165	Whiting Petroleum Corp Whiting Petroleum Corp	HSBC Bank of America	(44,663)	(15,713)	Resorts Inc Wynn Resorts Ltd	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	72,102 439,178
14,105	Willing Felloleum Corp	Merrill Lynch	(83,007)	(32,441)	,	Bank of America	439,176
50,998	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse	(261,378)	(02,111)	vvym record Eta	Merrill Lynch	559,283
18,366	Whiting Petroleum Corp	JP Morgan	(96,605)	(1,570)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Goldman Sachs	20,072
24,695	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Citibank	(59,515)	(29,878)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Citibank	355,847
94,320 (225,996)	Whiting Petroleum Corp Williams Cos Inc/The	Goldman Sachs Credit Suisse	(264,906) 151,417	(30,088) (5,054)	Wynn Resorts Ltd Wynn Resorts Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	840,960 141,259
(111,052)	Williams Cos Inc/The	Citibank	134,373	25,084	Xcel Energy Inc	HSBC	36,873
(11,277)	Williams Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	7,556	2,832	Xcel Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	4,163
18,397	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Bank of America	05.077	59,099	Xerox Corp	Bank of America	(70,000)
45.457	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	65,677 115,461	19,563	Xerox Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(70,328) (25,432)
52,470	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Goldman Sachs	180,055	31,750	Xerox Corp	Citibank	(33,655)
80,495	Williams-Sonoma Inc	HSBC	168,780	10,177	Xerox Corp	JP Morgan	(13,230)
64,775	Williams-Sonoma Inc	JP Morgan	130,846	46,234	Xerox Corp	HSBC	(57,948)
101,867 (9,222)	Williams-Sonoma Inc Willis Towers Watson Plc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	243,854 (10,375)	52,770 14,508	Xerox Corp Xilinx Inc	Goldman Sachs Citibank	(76,758) (10,156)
(11,118)	Willis Towers Watson Plc	Citibank	37,634	1,830	Xilinx Inc	Goldman Sachs	3,889
(4,440)	Willis Towers Watson Plc	JP Morgan	(4,995)	12,553	XPO Logistics Inc	Bank of America	-,
3,794	Wolverine World Wide Inc	JP Morgan	(27,962)		VP0 1	Merrill Lynch	(86,992)
18,839 17,828	Wolverine World Wide Inc Wolverine World Wide Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(40,692) (131,392)	6,890 6,070	XPO Logistics Inc XPO Logistics Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(66,274) (68,288)
(21,250)	Workday Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(195,713)	28,710	XPO Logistics Inc	Goldman Sachs	(149,503)
(19,600)	Workday Inc 'A'	Bank of America	, , ,	(7,387)	Xylem Inc/NY	JP Morgan	39,520
(0.050)		Merrill Lynch	(22,344)	(14,127)	Xylem Inc/NY	Citibank	23,310
(8,259) (2,984)	Workday Inc 'A' Workday Inc 'A'	JP Morgan HSBC	(76,065) (27,483)	(27,887)	Xylem Inc/NY	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	74,458
12.077	World Wrestling	Bank of America	(27,403)	(14,804)	Xylem Inc/NY	Credit Suisse	79,201
,-	Entertainment Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(118,596)		Xylem Inc/NY	Goldman Sachs	28,338
57,457	World Wrestling	0:::1	(0.10.100)	(15,987)		HSBC	78,170
5,266	Entertainment Inc 'A' World Wrestling	Citibank	(348,189)	16,346 80,040	Yum China Holdings Inc Yum China Holdings Inc	HSBC Bank of America	(101,836)
3,200	Entertainment Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(67,826)	00,040	rum China Holdings inc	Merrill Lynch	(212,906)
(2,122)		Credit Suisse	(6,026)	36,728	Yum China Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(228,815)
(52,972)		JP Morgan	(150,440)	38,520	Yum! Brands Inc	Bank of America	00.707
(2,682)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,667)	20,557	Yum! Brands Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	22,727 (10,484)
(38,473)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Citibank	68,482	58,778	Yum! Brands Inc	JP Morgan	20,621
31,575	Worthington Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(132,931)	102,501	Yum! Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	47,150
1,120	Worthington Industries Inc	Citibank	(1,826)	8,780	Yum! Brands Inc	Goldman Sachs	(1,419)
7,407 5,030	Worthington Industries Inc WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Goldman Sachs	(31,183) 330	81,152 (29,343)	Yum! Brands Inc Zayo Group Holdings Inc	HSBC Bank of America	34,316
(19,838)	WPX Energy Inc	HSBC	35,312	(29,343)	Zayo Group Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	9,096
(63,044)	WPX Energy Inc	JP Morgan	112,218	(17,502)	Zayo Group Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	7,876
(49,337)	WPX Energy Inc	Bank of America	165.55	4,082	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Citibank	(20,328)
(86 544)	WPX Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	102,621 100,391	1,667	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(26,055)
	WPX Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	22,727	7,582	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(231,251)
(48,894)	WR Berkley Corp	JP Morgan	(51,339)	(6,636)	Zendesk Inc	Credit Suisse	13,604
23,401	WR Grace & Co	Bank of America		(73,687)	Zendesk Inc	Bank of America	4
5,436	WR Grace & Co	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(69,501) (13,264)	(69.051)	Zendesk Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	187,165 332,089
5,436 12,961	WR Grace & Co WR Grace & Co	Credit Suisse	(57,028)	(68,051) (38,575)	Zendesk Inc Zendesk Inc	JP Morgan	79,079
886	WW Grainger Inc	HSBC	(14,429)	(4,560)	Zendesk Inc	Goldman Sachs	22,919
2,094	WW Grainger Inc	Citibank	2,502	(7,654)	Zendesk Inc	HSBC	15,691

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
(63,058)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	Bank of America		31,475	Zions Bancorp NA	Credit Suisse	(148,877)
		Merrill Lynch	(285,653)	11,075	Zions Bancorp NA	Bank of America	
(51,907)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(444,843)			Merrill Lynch	(18,495)
(17,500)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	HSBC	(149,975)	24,950	Zions Bancorp NA	Citibank	(48,902)
(67,943)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(582,272)	23,653	Zions Bancorp NA	JP Morgan	(111,879)
(25,694)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	JP Morgan	(220,455)	15,067	Zoetis Inc	HSBC	(14,615)
(5,746)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	Bank of America		9,988	Zoetis Inc	Citibank	(20,475)
		Merrill Lynch	(27,983)	31,595	Zoetis Inc	Credit Suisse	(30,647)
(250,499)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	Credit Suisse	(2,149,281)	2,111	Zoetis Inc	Bank of America	
(29,178)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	HSBC	(250,347)			Merrill Lynch	(2,005)
(15,210)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Goldman Sachs	54,266	4,279	Zscaler Inc	Credit Suisse	2,311
(4,685)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	HSBC	49,380	10,754	Zscaler Inc	JP Morgan	5,807
(3,430)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Bank of America					(36,772,192)
		Merrill Lynch	22,398	T	1100.44		(0.1.00.1.00.7)
(37,810)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	387,712	lotal (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 14,4	116,038,579)	(34,824,397)
34,710	Zions Bancorp NA	HSBC	(40,880)				

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CDS	EUR 244,564,600	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(1,608,339)	3,847,624
CDS	EUR 66,885,700	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1	Bank of America  Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(2,394,269)	6,364,115
CDS	USD 288,787,700	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit CDX.NA.IG.30	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(676,583)	4,160,042
CDS	USD 70,171,460	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25 Version 5	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(997,741)	3,303,839
IRS IRS	MXN 1,063,463,000 MXN	Fund receives Fixed 7.790% and pays Floating MXN  1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Fund receives Fixed 7.830% and pays Floating MXN	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/9/2024	(44,655)	(43,855)
IRS	688,479,000 MXN	1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Fund receives Fixed 7.860% and pays Floating MXN	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/9/2024	27,771	28,291
IRS	1,536,305,000 MXN	1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Fund receives Fixed 8.028% and pays Floating MXN	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/9/2024	156,835	157,993
IRS	7,699,176,000 AUD 76,032,250	1 Month Mexican Interbank Rate Fund receives Fixed 1.407% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	11/9/2024	3,440,373	3,446,130
IRS	AUD 76,032,250	6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Fixed 1.407% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(31,736)	(30,978)
IRS	AUD 152,064,500	6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Fixed 1.429% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(31,736)	(30,978)
IRS	AUD 116,953,000	6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Fixed 1.650% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024 18/9/2024	49,211 908,444	50,729 909,624
IRS	AUD 85,711,145	•	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	1,101,701	1,102,582
IRS	AUD 65,986,931	Fund receives Fixed 1.804% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Austalia Bank Bill Swap Rate	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	854,841	855,519
IRS	CAD 346,628,000	Fund receives Floating CAD 3 Month CDOR and pays Fixed 1.850%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(655,450)	(1,040,691)
IRS	CAD 16,152,000	Fund receives Floating CAD 3 Month CDOR and pays Fixed 1.935%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(97,238)	(97,065)
IRS IRS	CNY 152,934,200	Fund receives Fixed 3.160% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month SORF6 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	145,914	145,914
IRS	CNY 210,698,464 EUR	Fund receives Fixed 3.230% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	299,422	299,422
IRS	1,672,943,000 GBP 31,654,000	pays Fixed 0.270% Fund receives Fixed 1.070% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(30,878,500)	(30,874,546)
IRS	GBP	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.360% and pays Floating	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	207,703	210,261
IRS	1,424,119,000 HKD 326,691,360	GBP 6 Month LIBOR Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	34,399,506	34,942,025
IRS	HKD 220,819,160	pays Fixed 1.910% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(89,198)	(88,599)
IRS	HKD 788,969,968	pays Fixed 1.915% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(67,021)	(66,616) (358,231)
IRS	HKD 443,846,512	pays Fixed 1.940% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.005%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024 18/9/2024	(359,678)	(377,367)
IRS	HKD 202,115,500	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.079%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(263,373)	(263,002)
IRS	HKD 202,115,500	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.082%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(267,685)	(267,314)
IRS	HKD 280,217,000	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.088%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(379,663)	(379,148)
IRS	HKD 169,679,000	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.090%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(232,481)	(232,170)
IRS	HKD 360 451 700	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.100%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(242,823)	(242,512)
IRS IRS	HKD 360,451,700 HKD 175,965,664	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.120% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(559,772)	(559,111)
IRS	HKD 205,508,962	pays Fixed 2.120% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(273,270)	(272,947)
IRS	HKD 82,427,381	pays Fixed 2.120% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(319,150)	(318,773)
IRS	HKD 212,583,600	pays Fixed 2.120% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(128,007)	(127,856)
IRS	HKD 205,508,293	pays Fixed 2.122% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(333,376)	(332,986)
		pays Fixed 2.130%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(331,674)	(331,297)

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Type	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
IRS	HKD 259,824,400	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Bank of America			
IDO	LUCD 477 507 005	pays Fixed 2.135%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(427,255)	(426,778)
IRS	HKD 177,537,285	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.160%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(318,994)	(318,668)
IRS	HKD 178,070,430	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Bank of America		, , ,	
IRS	HKD 177,537,285	pays Fixed 2.175% Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(336,232)	(335,905)
	, ,	pays Fixed 2.178%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(337,930)	(337,604)
IRS	HKD 1,262,452,610	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and pays Fixed 2.318%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(3,487,927)	(3,485,611)
IRS	HKD	Fund receives Floating HKD 3 Month HIBOR and	Bank of America			
IRS	1,118,439,933 INR	pays Fixed 2.350% Fund receives Fixed 6.056% and pays Floating INR 6 Month	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(3,304,777)	(3,302,725)
	4,884,263,200	India National Stock Exchange NSE Interbank Offer Rate	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	1,278,698	1,278,698
IRS	KRW 15,756,369,192	Fund receives Fixed 1.481% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	29,241	29,241
IRS	KRW	Fund receives Fixed 1.586% and pays Floating KRW	Bank of America			
IRS	66,751,224,265 KRW	3 Month KSDA Fund receives Fixed 1.589% and pays Floating KRW	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	405,999	405,999
	29,293,702,735	3 Month KSDA	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	181,710	181,710
IRS	KRW 45,064,977,200	Fund receives Fixed 1.639% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	370,237	370,237
IRS	PLN 557,998,700	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Bank of America	10/3/2024	370,237	
IRS	PLN 960,767,000	pays Fixed 2.000%	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(250,091)	(247,991)
IKO	PLIN 900,707,000	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and pays Fixed 2.025%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(727,937)	(724,318)
IRS	PLN 764,012,144	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Bank of America	18/9/2024	(507.779)	(E04 001)
IRS	PLN 365,774,500	pays Fixed 2.027% Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	10/9/2024	(597,778)	(594,901)
IDC	DI NI 100 157 550	pays Fixed 2.030%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(299,773)	(298,395)
IRS	PLN 180,157,552	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and pays Fixed 2.036%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(161,030)	(160,351)
IRS	PLN 468,265,508	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Bank of America	40/0/0004		
IRS	PLN 379,508,644	pays Fixed 2.038% Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(427,243)	(425,479)
		pays Fixed 2.039%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(353,309)	(351,879)
IRS	PLN 389,140,311	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and pays Fixed 2.046%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(395,994)	(394,529)
IRS	PLN 450,478,800	Fund receives Floating PLN 6 Month WIBOR and	Bank of America		, , ,	, ,
IRS	SEK 635,216,000	pays Fixed 2.072% Fund receives Fixed 0.596% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	(603,396)	(601,702)
	, ,	3 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	1,032,179	1,045,183
IRS	SGD 24,562,670	Fund receives Fixed 1.845% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	5,423	5,679
IRS	SGD 16,920,950	Fund receives Fixed 1.849% and pays Floating SGD	Bank of America			
IRS	SGD 23,963,580	6 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.850% and pays Floating SGD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	6,086	6,263
	, ,	6 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	9,452	9,701
IRS	SGD 31,134,548	Fund receives Fixed 1.850% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	12,280	12,604
IRS	SGD 36,549,252	Fund receives Fixed 1.854% and pays Floating SGD	Bank of America			
IRS	SGD 49,589,670	6 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.963% and pays Floating SGD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	18,857	19,238
	, ,	6 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	214,125	214,653
IRS	SGD 51,350,250	Fund receives Fixed 1.965% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	225,295	225,840
IRS	SGD 45,775,080	Fund receives Fixed 1.972% and pays Floating SGD	Bank of America			,
IRS	SGD 77,666,000	6 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.977% and pays Floating SGD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	211,959	212,446
IINO	300 77,000,000	6 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	373,128	373,939
IRS	SGD 33,510,720	Fund receives Fixed 2.010% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	199,386	199,743
IRS	SGD 15,005,720		Bank of America	10/3/2024	199,300	199,143
IDe	SCD 56 021 604	6 Month STIBOR  Fund receives Fixed 2 055% and pays Floating SCD	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	91,888	92,048
IRS	SGD 56,921,604	Fund receives Fixed 2.055% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	427,626	428,229
IRS	SGD 47,122,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.061% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	364,231	364,732
IRS	SGD 47,122,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.067% and pays Floating SGD	Bank of America	10/3/2024	JU4,2J1	JU <del>4</del> ,1 JZ
		6 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	373,639	374,140

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	dute	005	005
IRS IRS	SGD 45,801,450 USD 96,652,000	Fund receives Fixed 2.113% and pays Floating SGD 6 Month STIBOR Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2024	436,323	436,813
IRS		pays Fixed 2.000%	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(286,863)	(301,027)
	USD 106,613,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.220%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(1,494,805)	(1,443,357)
IRS	USD 79,987,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.225%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(1,056,728)	(1,101,836)
IRS	USD 63,898,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.276%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(1,034,984)	(1,034,611)
IRS	USD 102,849,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.343%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(2,003,928)	(1,991,784)
IRS	USD 56,528,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.380%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(1,207,899)	(1,193,825)
IRS	USD 765,037,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.517%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	(23,108,678)	(21,122,924)
IRS	ZAR 911,331,000	Fund receives Fixed 7.600% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	674,601	675,519
IRS	ZAR 81,814,720	Fund receives Fixed 7.610% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	62,850	62,931
IRS	ZAR 1,266,402,600	Fund receives Fixed 7.612% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	981,643	982,946
IRS	ZAR 808,558,560	Fund receives Fixed 7.625% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	655,013	655,821
IRS	ZAR 789,045,400	Fund receives Fixed 7.650% and pays Floating ZAR 3 Month JIBAR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2024	694,322	695,113
IRS	AUD 24,684,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.792% and pays Floating AUD 6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap	Bank of America	18/9/2029		20,960
IRS	AUD 19,212,800	Fund receives Fixed 1.927% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America		20,617	
IRS	AUD 28,819,200	6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Fixed 1.929% and pays Floating AUD	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	184,905	185,170
IRS	CAD 18,368,000	6 Month Australia Bank Bill Swap Fund receives Floating CAD 3 Month CDOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	281,109	281,508
IRS	EUR 19,960,000	pays Fixed 2.182% Fund receives Fixed 0.505% and pays Floating EUR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(271,444)	(263,928)
IRS	EUR 303,783,000	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.790% and pays Floating EUR	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	268,552	266,710
IRS	GBP 22,257,000	6 Month EURIBOR Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	13,766,001	13,751,888
IRS	GBP 15,562,000	pays Fixed 1.210% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(253,679)	(257,501)
IRS	GBP 14,872,000	pays Fixed 1.346% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(436,916)	(436,510)
IRS	GBP 17,071,000	pays Fixed 1.364% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(448,963)	(448,578)
IRS	GBP 15,648,000	pays Fixed 1.412% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(613,256)	(612,805)
IRS	GBP 512,194,000	pays Fixed 1.417% Fund receives Floating GBP 6 Month LIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(571,017)	(571,358)
IRS	SEK 305,096,000	pays Fixed 1.525% Fund receives Fixed 0.840% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	(25,476,191)	(25,405,230)
IRS	SEK 357,728,000	3 Month STIBOR Fund receives Fixed 0.850% and pays Floating SEK	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	18/9/2029	326,641	348,752
		3 Month STIBOR	Merrill Lynch	18/9/2029	417,233	445,977
IRS	SEK 371,997,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.858% and pays Floating SEK 3 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2029	494,244	494,598
IRS	SEK 5,472,322,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.110% and pays Floating SEK 3 Month STIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2029	21,557,792	21,563,102
IRS	USD 19,862,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.435%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	18/9/2029	(563,399)	(563,290)
IRS	CNY 425,445,955	Fund receives Fixed 3.165% and pays Floating CNY 3 Month LIBOR 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	BNP Paribas	18/9/2024	420,108	420,108
IRS	CNY 212,468,889	Fund receives Fixed 3.200% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	BNP Paribas	18/9/2024	259,414	259,414
IRS	KRW 196,691,221,328	Fund receives Fixed 1.776% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	BNP Paribas	18/9/2024	2,700,597	2,700,597
IRS	CNY 209,845,816	Fund receives Fixed 3.185% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month 7D China Fixing Repo Rates	Citibank	18/9/2024	235,212	235,212
IRS	CNY 187,031,755	Fund receives Fixed 3.185% and pays Floating CNY 6 Month NSERO	Citibank	18/9/2024	209,640	209,640

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
IRS	CNY 187,031,755	Fund receives Fixed 3.188% and pays Floating				
		CNY 3 Month HIBOR	Citibank	18/9/2024	212,760	212,760
IRS	KRW 24,032,441,898	Fund receives Fixed 1.480% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Citibank	18/9/2024	43,632	43,632
IRS	KRW 23,368,031,910	Fund receives Fixed 1.485% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Citibank	18/9/2024	47,129	47,129
IRS	KRW 22,196,182,800	Fund receives Fixed 1.635% and pays Floating KRW 3 Month KSDA	Deutsche Bank	18/9/2024	178,782	178,782
IRS	THB 5,787,965,545	Fund receives Fixed 1.990% and pays Floating THB 6 Month Thailand Fixing Rate	Goldman Sachs	18/9/2024	2,247,258	2,247,258
IRS	THB 7,174,760,848	Fund receives Fixed 2.006% and pays Floating THB 6 Month Thailand Fixing Rate	Goldman Sachs	18/9/2024	2,958,194	2,958,194
IRS	INR 2,216,323,000	Fund receives Fixed 6.028% and pays Floating INR 6 Month NSERO	JP Morgan	18/9/2024	541,792	541,792
TRS	BRL 24,749,987	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	43,967	43,967
TRS	BRL 118,210,459	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	38,644	38,644
TRS	KRW 152,072,910,050	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	6,942,468	6,942,468
TRS	KRW 14,975,992,800	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	627,251	627,251
TRS	KRW 4,336,194,750	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	211,558	211,558
TRS	KRW 9,538,225,875	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	541,692	541,692
TRS	KRW 4,226,377,975	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	285,291	285,291
TRS	KRW 5,332,060,750	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	384,004	384,004
TRS	KRW 27,384,720,225	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	1,809,216	1,809,216
TRS	KRW 13,552,987,500	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	593,973	593,973
TRS	KRW 17,906,575,275	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	266,983	266,983
TRS	KRW 11,813,475,600	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	128,978	128,978
TRS	TWD 396,415,099	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(303,048)	(303,048)
TRS	TWD 844,257,022	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(645,410)	(645,410)
TRS	TWD 2,412,817,945	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,118,259)	(1,118,259)
TRS	TWD 2,330,056,379	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,079,901)	(1,079,901)
TRS	TWD 118,837,120	Find assistant TAIFY Fixtures lader and acres Fixed 0 0000/	Bank of America	10/0/2010	(55.077)	(55.077)
TRS	THB 187,281,124	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	19/6/2019 27/6/2019	(55,077) (12,251)	(55,077) (12,251)
TRS	THB 827,401,557	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(112,706)	(112,706)
TRS	THB 1,020,674,355	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(164,949)	(164,949)
TRS	PLN 3,838,390	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(60,879)	(60,879)
TRS	PLN 3,816,978	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(66,888)	(66,888)
TRS	PLN 40,271,799	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(717,952)	(717,952)
TRS	PLN 23,413,035	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(372,221)	(372,221)
TRS	PLN 2,800,521	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(33,973)	(33,973)
TRS	PLN 3,621,150	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(39,082)	(39,082)
TRS	PLN 25,809,354	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	(34,580)	(34,580)
TRS	PLN 38,677,677	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	67,629	67,629
TRS	PLN 45,121,096	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	290,066	290,066
TRS	PLN 4,372,637	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	20,137	20,137
TRS	PLN 40,103,930	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	124,956	124,956
TRS	PLN 5,552,448	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	25,782	25,782
TRS	PLN 50,723,391	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	JP Morgan	21/6/2019	36,469	36,469
Total (	Gross underlying exp	osure - USD 13,535,098,950)			(6,578,603)	19,127,205

CDS: Credit Default Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps TRS: Total Return Swaps

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
1,526	EUR	Amsterdam Index	June 2019	183,475,269	(2,952,935)
(7,007)	AUD	Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	688,660,768	(27,648,748)
2,769	EUR	CAC 40 Index	June 2019	159,324,916	(2,854,240)
2,954	CAD	Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	311,403,562	2,909,727
(601)	EUR	DAX Index	June 2019	195,998,744	4,427,148
(1,248)	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	171,799,680	661,162
5,804	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	1,090,559,643	23,816,789
(82)	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	7,374,808	72,265
147	EUR	FTSE MIB Index	June 2019	16,152,846	(783,806)
(2,507)	ZAR	FTSE/JSE Top 40 Index	June 2019	84,831,367	2,490,440
1,330	HKD	Hang Seng China Enterprises	June 2019	86,896,182	(178)
165	HKD	Hang Seng Index	June 2019	28,104,870	(402,239)
1,066	EUR	IBEX 35 Index	June 2019	106,269,558	(1,523,863)
(125)	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	176,002,941	(528,468)
(7,631)	SGD	MSCI Singapore Index	June 2019	193,176,209	4,084,529
13,023	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index	June 2019	206,043,907	(10,254,204)
(2,042)	CAD	S&P/TSX 60 Index	June 2019	289,170,140	1,558,981
(5,077)	USD	SGX NIFTY 50	June 2019	121,086,450	521,882
(641)	AUD	SPI 200 Index	June 2019	71,014,225	(1,614,595)
3,383	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	320,124,495	12,561,228
(181)	JPY	Topix Index	June 2019	25,052,709	380,124
(879)	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	143,688,896	(932,302)
2,209	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	279,334,953	1,915,894
Total				4,955,547,138	5,904,591

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) Maturity Purchases Currency Sales Counterparty date USD 29,660,544 USD 20,601,980 AUD Bank of America 19/6/2019 (61,064)Merrill I vnch AUD 327.456 USD 227.550 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 (776)(166,643) AUD 13.247.000 USD 9.340.632 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 AUD 29.631.820 USD 20.595.399 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 17/7/2019 (57,475)ΔΗΠ 327.180 USD 227 497 Deutsche Bank 17/7/2019 (727)(164,993)AUD 13.233.000 USD 9.336.834 JP Morgan 17/7/2019 AUD 27,680,097 USD 19,225,976 Bank of America (21,106) Merrill Lynch 21/8/2019 AUD 326.903 USD 227 496 Deutsche Bank 21/8/2019 (686)BRL 5,932,280 USD 1,528,087 **BNP** Paribas 19/6/2019 (28,649)BRL 18,512,000 USD 4,503,041 Credit Suisse 19/6/2019 176,039 BRL 786,720 USD 202,648 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 (3,797)BRL 18,553,000 USD 4,503,046 Credit Suisse 17/7/2019 174,937 BRL 18,612,000 USD 4,504,029 Credit Suisse 21/8/2019 175,080 CAD 7,405,000 USD 5,512,278 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 (36,994)167,133,350 USD 124,848,434 Citibank 19/6/2019 (1,269,429) CAD 30,650,000 USD 22,928,281 JP Morgan 19/6/2019 (265,560)Bank of America CAD 5,562,000 USD 4,135,147 Merrill Lynch 17/7/2019 (19,725)CAD 155,459,210 USD 116,902,135 JP Morgan 17/7/2019 (1,875,123)BNP Paribas CAD 168,075,530 USD 125,129,991 21/8/2019 (672,632)CAD 6,422,000 USD 4,782,362 JP Morgan 21/8/2019 (26,970)CHF 5,485,000 EUR 4,856,411 Deutsche Bank 21/8/2019 43,089 CHF 14,000,000 USD 13,768,727 19/6/2019 180,266 Barclays Bank CHF 5,518,000 USD 19/6/2019 10,705 5.487.191 JP Morgan CHF 10,000,000 USD 10,109,578 **UBS** 19/6/2019 (146,011)CHF 5,485,000 USD 5,486,801 JP Morgan 21/8/2019 10,491 CLP USD 5.132.475.000 7.703.690 Barclavs Bank 19/6/2019 (482.920) CLP 2.180.004.000 USD 3.270.333 **BNP** Paribas 19/6/2019 (203.332)CLP 3.812.216.000 USD 5.700.936 Citibank 19/6/2019 (337.611) CLP 1 570 524 1 061 046 000 USD Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 (77.761)USD (183,217)CLP 1,862,008,000 2,801,739 Barclays Bank 17/7/2019 CLP 1.060.833.000 USD 1.569.883 BNP Paribas 17/7/2019 (78.045)CLP 3,811,405,000 USD 5.699.297 Citibank 17/7/2019 (339,357)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

0	. Downhaus	0	Onlan	Quantum arts	Maturity	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	US
EUR	2,076,049	CHF	2,327,000	Bank of America	40/0/0040	00
EUD.	0.005.000	OUE	0.004.000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	96
EUR	3,395,683	CHF	3,864,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(56,06
EUR	3,223,420	CHF	3,601,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	13,51
EUR	3,110,320	CHF	3,500,000	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(14,66
EUR	5,117,000	USD	5,711,355	Bank of America	10/0/0010	- 0-
EUD.	00 500 000	LIOD	00 000 040	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	5,65
EUR	33,580,000	USD	38,020,013	Citibank	19/6/2019	(502,46
EUR	5,103,000	USD	5,709,502	Bank of America		
ELID.	5 000 000	HOD	F 700 007	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	5,35
EUR	5,088,000	USD	5,709,067	Bank of America	04/0/0040	F 00
000	4 000 000	HOD	4 740 005	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	5,23
GBP	1,303,000	USD	1,718,205	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(76,46
GBP	37,619,708	USD	49,160,946	Citibank	19/6/2019	(1,761,12
GBP	12,360,818	USD	15,872,853	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(298,55
GBP	1,090,182	USD	1,391,336	Morgan Stanley Standard	19/6/2019	(17,73
GBP	1,136,000	USD	1,488,771		10/6/2010	(E7.4)
GBP	4 220 000	USD	5.743.464	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(57,44
GBP GBP	4,336,922 31,362,856	USD	40,863,045	UBS JP Morgan		(279,05 (1,290,29
		USD	, ,		17/7/2019	. , ,
GBP	1,088,194		1,390,839	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(17,78
GBP	7,170,770	USD USD	9,429,549	Citibank	21/8/2019	(366,64
GBP GBP	12,317,653 1,086,347	USD	15,867,065 1,390,796	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	(299,17
		USD	, ,	Standard	21/0/2019	(17,79
HKD	91,824,000	090	11,713,392	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(2,92
HKD	6,777,000	USD	865,629	UBS	19/6/2019	(1,34
	1,949,177,538	USD	7,008,119	Bank of America	19/0/2019	(1,34
пог	1,949,177,000	USD	7,000,119	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(299,66
HUF	382,463,000	USD	1,390,874	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(74,55
HUF	448,697,000	USD	1,600,193	Citibank	19/6/2019	(55,92
	1,097,512,462	USD	3,939,119	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	(161,82
	3,036,734,000	USD	43,006,544	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	469,56
	5,841,257,000	USD	96,626,445	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	1,318,01
	3,615,231,350	USD	51,372,786	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	385,52
INR .	413,327,000	USD	5,930,524	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(13,03
INR	390,976,000	USD	5,575,790	HSBC	19/6/2019	21,71

The notes on pages 606 to 626 form an integral part of these financial statements.

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	. OT May 2								Or may 2					
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)							Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Curre	ncy Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD	Cur	renc	y Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
IND	177 520 000	HCD	2 524 400	ID Margan	10/6/2010	7 126	DIA		25.705.000	HeD	6 700 406	Daralava Dank	24/0/2040	2.619
inr inr	177,529,000 2,711,491,000		2,534,499 38,691,367	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	7,136 128,328	PLN PLN		14,070,000		6,702,486 3,652,553	Barclays Bank BNP Paribas	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	2,618 17,582
INR	533,749,000		7,544,689	Standard	19/0/2019	120,320	PLN		6,479,000	USD	1,697,512	Citibank	21/8/2019	(7,476)
IIVIX	333,143,000	OOD	7,544,009	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	96,854	PLN		12,798,721		3,338,739	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(215)
INR	403,448,000	USD	5,737,555	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	18,627	PLN		6,032,000		1,567,504	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	5,933
INR	13,678,354,570	USD	194,502,020	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	653,480	PLN		12,903,279	USD	3,366,365	Societe Generale	21/8/2019	(567)
INR	243,773,000		3,450,188	HSBC	17/7/2019	27,836	RUI		6,003,011,600		89,700,947	Bank of America		()
INR	2,722,195,000		38,697,775	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	141,058			,,,,,,,		, , .	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,915,824
INR	535,914,000	USD	7,541,711	Standard			RUI	В	352,138,000	USD	5,289,740	HSBC	19/6/2019	84,520
				Chartered Bank	17/7/2019	104,425	RUI	В	6,277,863,490	USD	95,854,025	Bank of America		
INR	177,467,000	USD	2,515,478	Barclays Bank	21/8/2019	5,491						Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(432,807)
INR	14,350,892,740	USD	203,840,670	Citibank	21/8/2019	17,856	RU		5,694,648,100	USD	86,191,132	Societe Generale	21/8/2019	(58,230)
INR	2,736,094,000		38,711,007	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	155,989	SE		343,674,000	USD	36,878,354	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	(767,801)
INR	538,793,000	USD	7,541,895	Standard			SEI		270,499,595		28,902,371	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(480,408)
ID) (	0 450 000 000	LIOD	00 445 444	Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	111,813	SEI				20,500,041	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	50,425
JPY	2,450,083,000		22,145,441	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	399,665	SE		150,000,000		16,114,901	Citibank	17/7/2019	(320,527)
KRW	9,067,707,000		7,608,094	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	7,764	SEI SEI		, ,	USD	30,807,026	Credit Suisse	17/7/2019	(548,795)
KRW KRW	9,055,503,000 9,044,938,000	USD USD	7,606,279 7,606,477	BNP Paribas BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	6,899 6,819	SE		168,454,860 195,103,140	USD USD	17,849,549 20,494,582	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	(111,954) 48,965
MXN	118,067,152		6,087,500	Bank of America	21/0/2019	0,019	SE		90,347,000	USD	9,481,875	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	55,604
IVIZALA	110,001,102	OOD	0,007,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(108,942)	SE		192,122,000	USD	20,228,768	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	52,586
MXN	1,277,950,848	USD	65,244,003	Citibank	19/6/2019	(532,498)	SG		9,147,527		6,767,376	Bank of America	21/0/2010	02,000
MXN	1,020,921,240		51,967,570	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(271,255)		_	0,,02.	002	0,1 01 ,01 0	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(130,028)
MXN	24,005,421		1,250,109	Bank of America		( ,,	SG	D	4,596,915	USD	3,393,809	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(58,337)
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(40,382)	SG		17,631,391		13,019,024	Čitibank	19/6/2019	(225,874)
MXN	186,692,579	USD	9,660,403	Citibank	17/7/2019	(252,234)	SG	D	3,128,637	USD	2,314,761	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(44,656)
MXN	1,370,097,200	USD	71,643,190	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(2,598,635)	SG	D	147,665,200	USD	108,859,322	HSBC	19/6/2019	(1,715,024)
MXN	119,365,000		6,187,119	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(171,850)	SG		2,940,123		2,174,389	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(41,067)
MXN	1,081,426,640	USD	55,821,331	Bank of America			SG	D	28,522,408	USD	21,005,780	Standard		(
	4.47 700 000	LIOD	7 500 000	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(1,636,934)	0.01	_	000 500 400	HOD	454 400 053	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(310,224)
MXN	147,703,000		7,590,306	Citibank	21/8/2019	(189,713)	SG		208,592,490	USD	154,492,357	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	(3,083,517)
MXN NOK	120,020,000		6,186,598	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(173,050)	SG	D	13,556,000	USD	9,944,551	Standard	17/7/2019	(404 900)
NOK	21,193,000 28,378,000		2,492,326 3,298,978	Barclays Bank BNP Paribas	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(74,122) (60,938)	SGI	n	204,427,560	USD	150,365,462	Chartered Bank Bank of America	17/1/2019	(104,800)
NOK	63,425,000		7,246,312	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(9,273)	30	U	204,427,300	USD	130,303,402	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(1,907,819)
NOK	63,346,000		7,244,228	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(9,143)	SGI	D	13,000,000	USD	9,511,385	HSBC	21/8/2019	(70,636)
NOK	63,274,000		7,243,799	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(9,356)	SGI			USD	9,944,407	Standard		(,)
NZD			3,837,241	Bank of America		(-,,			,,,		, ,	Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	(106,420)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(148,010)	THE	В	82,724,000	USD	2,604,660	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	10,166
NZD	29,722,921	USD	19,895,984	Citibank	19/6/2019	(519,207)	THE	В	1,550,180,430	USD	49,041,952	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(42,241)
NZD	59,847,040		40,841,535	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(1,826,436)	THE				11,537,435	Citibank	19/6/2019	82,648
NZD	30,304,383		20,373,458	HSBC	19/6/2019	(617,619)	THE		97,797,000	USD	3,076,345	HSBC	19/6/2019	14,924
NZD	10,479,617		7,080,267	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(248,462)	THE		164,369,000	USD	5,161,532	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	34,013
NZD	1,806,592	USD	1,192,842	Bank of America	17/7/2010	(14.265)	THE	В	1,935,561,000	USD	61,005,803	Standard	10/6/2010	175 417
NZD	11,556,408	HeD	7,629,182	Merrill Lynch Citibank	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	(14,365) (90,702)	THE	D	82,693,000	HeD	2,603,848	Chartered Bank Barclays Bank	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	175,417 11,754
NZD	8,974,000			HSBC	17/7/2019	(121,352)	THE		2,241,141,970		70 500 700	BNP Paribas	4=1=10040	357,205
NZD	95,801,340		5,975,275 64,896,424	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(2,403,255)	THE		367,442,000		70,530,709 11,534,504	Citibank	17/7/2019	87,784
NZD	1,805,375		1,192,931	Bank of America	111112010	(2,100,200)	THE		164,210,000		5,160,429	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	33,577
	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		.,,	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(14,313)	THE		586,263,000		18,425,306	Standard		,
NZD	11,548,625	USD	7,629,761	Citibank	21/8/2019	(90,382)			, ,		-, -,	Chartered Bank	17/7/2019	118,348
NZD	88,128,100	USD	58,227,787	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(694,431)	THE	В	2,376,864,570	USD	74,509,861	ANZ	21/8/2019	730,222
PLN	27,965,000	USD	7,301,676	Bank of America			THE	В	201,115,000		6,336,326	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	30,006
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(19,769)	THE	В	201,116,000		6,338,355	Citibank	21/8/2019	28,009
PLN	25,755,000		6,704,161	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	2,276	THE		164,078,000		5,160,984	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	32,935
PLN	14,100,000		3,653,796	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	17,754	THE	В	499,655,000	USD	15,729,734	Standard		
PLN	6,493,000		1,698,041	Citibank	19/6/2019	(7,305)	T14/	· D	740 407 000	HOD	00 704 050	Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	86,937
PLN	12,827,105		3,340,218	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(122)	TW	U	748,467,000	USD	23,794,850	Bank of America	40/0/0040	(404.444)
PLN	6,044,000		1,567,833 25,328,061	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	5,986	T\//	ח	20 207 000	HeD	1 240 155	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(134,144)
PLN PLN	96,452,220 12,931,895		3,367,856	HSBC Societe Generale	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(212,519) (473)	TW TW		38,387,000 98,037,000		1,248,155 3,190,270	Barclays Bank Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(34,656) (91,103)
PLN	27,932,000		7,299,151	Bank of America	19/0/2019	(473)	TW		230,977,000		7,504,858	UBS	19/6/2019	(203,161)
	21,002,000	OOD	7,200,101	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(20,141)	TW		748,211,000		23,794,276	Bank of America	10/0/2010	(200, 101)
PLN	25,730,000	USD	6,703,384	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	1,791		-			,. 0 .,= 1 0	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(126,836)
PLN	14,085,000		3,652,844	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	17,673	TW	'D	230,600,000	USD	7,503,335	UBS	17/7/2019	(208,987)
PLN	6,486,000		1,697,666	Citibank	17/7/2019	(7,430)	TW		746,917,000		23,775,808	Bank of America		, ,
PLN	12,810,174		3,338,591	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(291)					•	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(118,656)
PLN	45,037,000	USD	11,795,873	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(59,342)	USI	D	35,405,737	AUD	49,880,363	Bank of America		•
PLN	12,914,826		3,366,303	Societe Generale	17/7/2019	(731)		_	<b>FO</b> 101		m4 :	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	861,922
PLN	4,434,000	บรม	1,155,307	Bank of America	04/0/0040	4 00 4	USI		50,461,360		71,462,450	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	971,231
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	1,294	USI	U	20,653,165	AUD	29,000,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	569,698

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	•					Net unrealised			-					Net unrealised
						appreciation/								appreciation/
Currency	Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	(depreciation) USD		Currency	Purchases	Curren	cy Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	(depreciation) USD
•			•	. ,				•			•			
USD USD			19,830,955 2,259,000	Citibank Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	395,637 37,982		USD USD	2,446,369 4,055,950	EUR GBP	2,174,469 3,098,478	JP Morgan Bank of America	21/8/2019	4,237
USD	17,376,948		24,515,682	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	399,021		USD	4,000,900	GDF	3,090,470	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	151,952
USD	6,393,072		8,979,423	Bank of America	10/0/2010	000,021		USD	15,999,356	GBP	12,330,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	463,887
002	0,000,012	7102	0,010,120	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	169,401		USD	32,292,026	GBP	24,753,675	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	1,103,060
USD	14,124,014	AUD	19,812,577	Citibank	17/7/2019	391,844		USD	31,075,171	GBP	23,607,280	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	1,330,632
	103,981,960	AUD	145,059,120	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	3,440,949		USD	1,014,569	GBP	775,568	UBS	19/6/2019	37,374
USD	1,533,164	AUD	2,211,560	Bank of America				USD	4,054,764	GBP	3,093,058	Bank of America		
LICD	4 044 050	ALID	0.004.440	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	(1,250)		LICD	7 570 044	ODD	F 077 000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	152,032
USD USD	4,841,350 106,086,441	AUD AUD	6,894,440 150,831,150	Citibank JP Morgan	21/8/2019	57,883 1,437,507		USD USD	7,579,941 22,794,168	GBP GBP	5,977,000 17,467,048	Citibank Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	38,334 754,750
USD	6,285,459	BRL	24,329,000	Bank of America	21/0/2010	1,401,001		USD	18,252,075		13,921,895	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	685,829
002	0,200, .00	5.12	_ 1,0_0,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	136,078		USD	4,054,880		3,088,012	Bank of America	20.10	000,020
USD	3,641,921	BRL	14,178,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	58,300						Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	152,040
USD	3,738,777	BRL	14,679,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	28,523		USD	7,580,077		5,967,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	38,575
USD	47,740,569	BRL	184,991,950	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	982,135		USD	17,642,733	GBP	13,434,988	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	662,676
USD	1,635,535	BRL	6,462,000	UBS	19/6/2019	2,205		USD	15,069,103		117,981,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	22,784
USD USD	61,065,770 2,839,011	BRL BRL	236,232,930 11,255,000	Barclays Bank Citibank	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	1,501,626 1,157		USD	2,250,747	HUF	650,105,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	13,290
USD	1,634,642		6,474,000	UBS	17/7/2019	2,278		USD	6,752,184	HUE	1,950,325,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	39,780
USD	59,910,477	BRL	241,086,950	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(699,464)		USD	8,975,538		2,591,429,950	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	56,654
USD	1,274,231	BRL	5,055,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	3,389		USD	5,025,349		1,449,813,233	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	35,550
USD	17,063,068	CAD	22,816,723	Bank of America		,		USD	106,272,584		29,646,862,650	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	4,237,438
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	192,301		USD	6,464,194		1,840,193,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	130,831
USD	5,727,511	CAD	7,666,643	Citibank	19/6/2019	58,767		USD	3,759,226		1,084,444,762	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	26,909
USD	11,819,958	CAD	15,822,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	121,114		USD	4,989,050		1,442,222,055	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	25,377
USD USD	14,079,070 7,115,977	CAD	18,826,634 9,547,627	JP Morgan Bank of America	19/6/2019	158,589		USD	2,250,281	HUF	648,621,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	13,569
USD	1,113,311	CAD	9,547,027	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	51,519		USD	6,750,416	HUF	1,945,860,000	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	40,289
USD	2,279,887	CAD	3,066,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	11,305		USD	3,738,528		1,091,837,285	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	(26,577)
USD	9,259,646	CAD	12,410,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	77,268		USD	5,023,706		1,446,475,760	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	35,662
USD	3,803,282	CAD	5,100,373	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	29,427		USD	3,760,947		1,070,079,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	70,874
USD	7,115,530	CAD	9,539,806	Bank of America				USD	3,757,883		1,081,948,369	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	26,879
HOD	0.070.000	010		Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	51,450			103,571,531		29,369,564,587	Societe Generale	17/7/2019	2,293,175
USD USD	2,279,336 3,803,022	CAD CAD	3,063,000 5,096,194	Citibank JP Morgan	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	11,231		USD	2,250,203	HUF	647,161,000	Bank of America	21/8/2019	13,390
USD	2,360,868		2,328,000	Bank of America	21/0/2019	29,368		USD	110,881,249	HUE	31,846,592,790	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	21/8/2019	808,377
OOD	2,000,000	OH	2,020,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	41,350		USD	3,738,378		1,089,326,265	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(26,711)
USD	9,502,121	CHF	9,465,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	71,605		USD	5,023,709		1,443,211,007	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	35,471
USD	, ,		3,522,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(8,205)		USD	3,757,379		1,079,506,369	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	26,230
USD	3,803,557		3,865,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(47,362)		USD	1,674,383		481,060,359	Societe Generale	21/8/2019	11,671
USD			19,799,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	(211,928)		USD	40,825,488	INR	2,854,314,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(38,966)
USD USD	3,499,752 18,272,072		3,500,000 12,192,040,000	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	21/8/2019	(8,092)		USD USD	6,833,109 40,846,274	inr inr	477,976,000 2,868,062,000	Morgan Stanley HSBC	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	(9,946) (73,711)
USD	10,212,012	OLF	12,192,040,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,119,351		USD	6,829,452		479,530,000	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(12,227)
USD	25,849,553	CLP	17,192,496,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	1,661,797		USD	40,856,977		2,883,522,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	(104,276)
USD	55,395,415	CLP	37,058,552,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	3,258,528		USD	6,829,392	INR	481,677,000	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	(12,967)
USD	27,408,108		18,288,060,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	1,679,026		USD	8,915,606	JPY	987,290,009	Bank of America		
USD	9,793,982		6,696,034,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	373,474						Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(169,212)
USD	7,839,696		5,445,282,000	JP Morgan UBS	19/6/2019	178,845		USD	37,518,410		4,118,634,297	Citibank	19/6/2019	(380,325)
USD USD	10,240,188 124,760,008		7,118,298,000 82,753,313,000	Bank of America	19/6/2019	225,606		USD USD	4,724,355 2,601,654		518,787,991 285,346,000	Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(49,414) (24,035)
000	124,700,000	OLI	02,700,010,000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	8,384,865		USD	47,444,758		5,243,002,130	HSBC	19/6/2019	(800,154)
USD	7,487,831	CLP	5,128,687,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	275,411		USD	6,713,079		733,378,703	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(35,305)
USD	4,978,073		3,534,681,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	7,287		USD	2,895,948		321,708,000	Bank of America		, , ,
USD	10,236,365		7,116,758,000	UBS	17/7/2019	228,140						Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(70,997)
USD	7,488,219		5,129,240,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	276,968		USD	15,483,887		1,689,735,552	Citibank	17/7/2019	(99,666)
	116,249,235		79,553,427,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	4,404,263		USD	5,395,252		600,000,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(138,237)
USD USD	10,236,805 7,978,088		7,117,568,000 7,050,309	UBS Bank of America	21/8/2019	230,144		USD USD	6,857,499 58,220,401		762,883,000 6.412.879.008	HSBC JP Morgan	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	(178,175) (922,251)
USD	1,310,000	LUK	7,000,309	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	101,068		USD	15,484,754		6,412,879,098 1,685,331,210	JP Morgan Citibank	21/8/2019	(922,251)
USD	2,252,084	EUR	2,012,618	Citibank	19/6/2019	3,468		USD	5,493,741		600,000,000	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(54,360)
USD	61,855,805		54,574,328	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	882,162		USD	68,571,698		7,514,564,140	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(914,236)
USD	30,540,454		26,879,341	Bank of America		,		USD	3,438,864			Bank of America		, ,,
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	438,246						Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	141,915
USD	2,250,987		2,006,820	Citibank	17/7/2019	3,548					140,389,119,680	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	6,245,681
USD	2,446,458		2,180,771	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	4,211		USD			5,428,899,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	207,334
USD	1,125,790	EUK	1,000,510	Bank of America	21/0/2010	2 424		USD			10,842,337,000	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	173,297
USD	2,250,878	FLIR	2,001,021	Merrill Lynch Citibank	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	2,124 3,545		USD USD			22,832,612,000 24,126,811,000	Deutsche Bank HSBC	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	313,631 558,965
USD	27,685,226		24,512,131	HSBC	21/8/2019	155,812		USD			33,985,418,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	9,733
	, ,===		,- ,			,	_		,,		, -,			

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

uo u. o	· Way 2	• . •					uo ui o	i iliay 2	• • •				
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Curren	cy Sales	Counterparty	date	USD	Currency	Purchases	Currence	y Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
LICD	17.002.005	KDW	20 207 502 000	Ctondord			HeD	12 240 701	CEN	127 204 000	ID Margan	17/7/2019	(165.356)
USD	17,963,685	KKW	20,297,502,000	Standard Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	916,058	USD USD	13,248,701 70,351,596		127,394,000 646,346,140	JP Morgan UBS	17/7/2019	(165,356) 2,294,042
USD	3,437,413	KRW	3,920,369,000	Bank of America	13/0/2013	310,030	USD	8,395,964		79,996,000	Credit Suisse	21/8/2019	(48,812)
000	0,707,710	IXIXV	0,020,000,000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	141,465	USD	32,628,755		310,732,640	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(173,729)
USD	149,704,296	KRW '	170,040,128,040	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	6,747,496	USD	1,450,558		2,004,647	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(3,992)
USD	9,277,559		10,829,695,000	Credit Suisse	17/7/2019	172,776	USD	9,119,613		12,460,145	Citibank	19/6/2019	78,664
USD	19,484,985		22,803,515,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	313,525	USD	1,065,050		1,439,966	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	20,226
USD	13,090,270	KRW	15,375,727,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	163,528	USD	13,046,316	SGD	18,022,324	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(30,491)
USD	28,540,078		33,936,863,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	8,546	USD	20,335,483	SGD	27,918,918	Standard		
USD	9,276,460		10,816,352,000	Credit Suisse	21/8/2019	172,131					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	77,813
USD	9,231,334		10,914,206,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	44,640	USD	1,450,056		2,003,239	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	(4,014)
USD	13,091,035		15,357,048,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	164,716	USD	9,116,693		12,450,268	Citibank	17/7/2019	79,548
	192,317,672		224,629,915,230	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	3,242,413	USD	1,064,776		1,438,848	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	20,375
USD	5,046,889	MXN	97,779,031	Bank of America	10/6/2010	05.650	USD USD	13,042,018 20,328,833		18,009,671	JP Morgan Standard	17/7/2019	(30,472)
USD	5,894,498	MXN	114,424,000	Merrill Lynch BNP Paribas	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	95,659 100,418	USD	20,320,033	300	27,897,974	Chartered Bank	17/7/2019	78,824
USD	4,000,470		76,591,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	122,137	USD	1.449.972	SGD	2,002,184	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(4,037)
USD	1,283,603	MXN	24,539,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	41,023	USD	4,105,653		5,664,025	Citibank	21/8/2019	(7,627)
USD	7.196.079	MXN	141,313,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	40,423	USD	13,041,605		18,000,180	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(30,332)
USD	2.955.436		57,338,969	UBS	19/6/2019	51,966	USD	15,264,711		21,020,611	Standard	2 0. 20 . 0	(00,002)
USD	1,283,404		24,647,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	41,345		-, - ,		,,-	Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	(699)
USD	1,103,610		9,636,371	Bank of America		,	USD	16,774,320	THB	529,603,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	34,079
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	4,062	USD	3,732,650	THB	118,325,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(7,490)
USD	3,341,540	NOK	29,177,629	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	12,260	USD	8,907,961	THB	281,832,000	Standard		
USD	2,595,348	NOK	22,137,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	69,430					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	(477)
USD	25,650,625	NOK	219,273,000	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	630,723	USD	5,521,249		173,704,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	26,945
USD	17,551,650	NOK	151,662,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	246,427	USD	5,522,132		173,660,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	24,893
USD	88,799,860	NOK	770,176,280	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	919,752	USD	8,479,063		266,939,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	40,528
USD	1,103,285	NOK	9,624,454	Bank of America				118,988,997		3,666,170,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	3,093,212
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	4,024		119,074,049		3,666,170,880	Citibank	19/6/2019	3,178,236
USD	3,340,583	NOK	29,141,546	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	12,172	USD	7,781,983		239,724,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	203,775
USD	11,892,647	NOK	101,596,000	Credit Suisse	17/7/2019	288,826	USD	27,961,075	TWD	877,249,000	Standard	40/0/0040	000 000
USD	17,546,171	NOK	151,473,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	245,630	LICD	0.470.400	TWD	200 747 000	Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	229,283
	100,936,730	NOK	859,743,730	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	2,740,806	USD	8,473,138		266,717,000	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	36,335
USD	1,103,314	NOK	9,614,275	Bank of America	21/0/2010	4.064	USD	269,197,317	TWD	8,292,638,830	Standard	17/7/2010	6 004 225
USD	3,340,650	NOK	29,110,725	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	4,064 12,271	USD	8,471,843	TWD	266,458,000	Chartered Bank	17/7/2019 21/8/2019	6,884,235 32,301
	102,006,181	NOK	884,383,390	Barclays Bank Citibank	21/8/2019	890,065		260,980,587		8,050,520,660	Barclays Bank Standard	21/0/2019	32,301
USD	9,447,001	NOK	82,295,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	37,789	03D	200,300,301	טייו	0,030,320,000	Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	5,995,912
USD	16,885,481	NOK	146,972,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	81,414	USD	6,085,750	7AR	87,513,008	Bank of America	2110/2010	0,000,012
USD	24,078,019	NZD	36,268,434	Citibank	19/6/2019	434,134	OOD	0,000,700	27111	07,010,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	120,257
USD	4,673,140	NZD	6,752,566	HSBC	19/6/2019	271,051	USD	2,989,378	ZAR	43,771,554	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	5,606
USD	11,056,903	NZD	16,590,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	241,657	USD	2,405,071		34,808,684	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	32,270
USD	16,405,169	NZD	25,103,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	29,970	USD	2,110,083		30,585,754	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	25,146
USD	11,052,873	NZD	16,575,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	240,662	USD	5,886,609	ZAR	85,264,000	Standard		
USD	16,406,008	NZD	25,085,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	29,571					Chartered Bank	19/6/2019	74,424
USD	5,768,090	PLN	21,931,000	Bank of America			USD	3,278,324	ZAR	46,985,000	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	57,398					Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	86,429
USD	6,775,028		25,636,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	99,577	USD	3,278,371	ZAR	47,185,000	Bank of America		
USD			14,459,000	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	40,196					Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	86,459
USD	36,337,307		137,615,560	HSBC	17/7/2019	475,032	ZAR	216,748,906	USD	14,900,612	Bank of America	10/0/22 : -	//0= ===
USD	7,253,413		27,656,690	HSBC	21/8/2019	39,214	745	000 000 700	HOD	44 045 070	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(125,505)
USD	4,898,475	KUB	314,776,000	Bank of America	10/6/0040	04.400		608,296,730		41,815,670	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(349,949)
Heb	5 E44 000	חום	250 700 000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	94,426	ZAR	37,024,637		2,592,062	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(68,206)
USD	5,541,363		359,723,000 178,079,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	51,342	ZAR	20,216,457	บอบ	1,399,977	Standard	10/6/2010	(24 002)
USD USD	2,718,348 10,398,755		674,660,000	HSBC JP Morgan	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	542 102,228	ZAR	185,514,200	USD	12,651,585	Chartered Bank Bank of America	19/6/2019	(21,883)
USD	4,896,419		315,868,000	Bank of America	13/0/2013	102,220	ZAIX	100,017,200	OOD	12,001,000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(48,803)
005	1,000,710		010,000,000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	95,342	ZAR	17,952,368	USD	1,242,757	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	(23,175)
USD	3,924,451	RUB	255,417,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	42,206		343,210,690		24,272,769	Citibank	17/7/2019	(956,981)
USD	2,717,070		178,718,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	622	ZAR	19,187,000		1,348,796	HSBC	17/7/2019	(45,340)
USD	10,396,501		677,263,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	102,352	ZAR	20,277,432		1,399,517	Standard		( -,)
USD	2,716,750		179,550,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	1,014		., .,		, ,	Chartered Bank	17/7/2019	(21,983)
USD	10,395,646		680,426,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	104,042	ZAR	471,101,556	USD	32,081,500	Bank of America		, ,,
USD	70,152,126		655,747,000	Bank of America		, - <u>-</u>		. /		, ,	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(213,004)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,251,405	ZAR	18,027,556	USD	1,242,714	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(23,208)
USD	2,338,558	SEK	21,607,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	68,265	ZAR	20,365,639		1,399,698	Standard		
USD	4,848,938	SEK	45,025,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	118,066					Chartered Bank	21/8/2019	(22,029)
USD	16,437,772		154,226,000	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	232,921							67,519,154
USD	13,252,923		127,712,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(166,047)							
USD	8,396,858	SEK	80,210,000	Credit Suisse	17/7/2019	(48,921)	-						
							_						

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currenc	y Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
AUD H	ledged Sha	re Clas	ss			
AUD	1,890,993,140	USD	1,323,917,220	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(11 50 1 000)
USD	60,181,850	AUD	86,340,112	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(14,534,393)
	, . ,		, ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	397,255
						(14,137,138)
BRL H	ledged Sha	re Clas	s			
BRL	61,907,801	USD	15,702,820	State Street Bank		
BRL	62,056,403	USD	15,333,927	& Trust Company State Street Bank	4/6/2019	(33,926)
	, ,			& Trust Company	2/7/2019	333,173
USD	15,333,927	BRL	61,907,801	State Street Bank & Trust Company	4/6/2019	(334,967)
USD	367,955	BRL	1,475,885	State Street Bank	0/7/0040	(4.055)
				& Trust Company	2/7/2019	(4,655)
						(40,575)
CHF F	ledged Sha	re Clas	is			
CHF	52,684,406	USD	52,145,749	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	321,117
USD	1,816,127	CHF	1,828,452	State Street Bank		,
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(4,775)
						316,342
EUR F	ledged Sha	re Clas	s			
EUR	EUR 624,940,808 USD 703,7		703,701,084	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(F 700 0F0)
USD	39,774,418	& Trust Company 39,774,418 EUR 35,501,918 State Street Bank		14/6/2019	(5,780,950)	
	, ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	126,658		
						(5,654,292)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Curren	cy Purchases	Currency	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD			
GBP	Hedged Sha	re Clas	s						
GBP USD	480,217,734 16,231,354		626,066,376 12,627,302	State Street Bank & Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(21,164,884)			
	-, - ,		, , , , , , ,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	325,498			
						(20,839,386)			
JPY I	Hedged Shar	re Class	\$						
JPY	59,404,405,037	USD	542,365,311	State Street Bank					
USD	13,446,097	JPY	1,474,727,064	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	4,032,099			
COD	10, 110,001	01 1	1, 11 1,121,001	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(118,335)			
						3,913,764			
NZD	Hedged Sha	re Clas	s						
NZD	111,572,649		73,661,616	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(934,133)			
USD	3,119,883	NZD	4,739,795	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	30,297			
				a made dompany		(903,836)			
SEK	Hedged Sha	ro Clas	e						
SEK	42,283		4,404	State Street Bank					
	,		,	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	37			
USD	258	SEK	2,470	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	(2)			
Total (C	Gross underlying	exposure	- USD 12,022,	474,427)		30,174,268			

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	80.55
Financial	7.83
Securities portfolio at market value	88.38
Other Net Assets	11.62
	100.00

### BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

ange Listing or Dealt in on Anot	ther Regulated	to an d Market		urities and Money Market Instru change Listing or Dealt in on An		
escription	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets
				United States		
rance			USD 2,550,000		2 546 694	9.83
ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS			USD 2,470,000	United States Treasury Bill	2,040,004	0.00
	111,660	0.43		18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,462,059	9.50
	4,191,425	16.18	USD 2,650,000	,	2 594 165	10.01
ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS				2014/2020 (2010 Coupon)		29.34
29/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)	3,585,073	13.84	Tatal Danada			
	7,888,158	30.45			23,083,114	91.41
ermany erman Treasury Bill 14/8/2019 (Zero Couron)	4 557 766	17 59	Market Instruments Official Stock Exch	s Admitted to an lange Listing or	23.683.114	91.41
	4,007,700	17.00				91.41
(Zero Coupon)	3,634,272	14.03	20001111CO portiono	at market value	20,000,114	J1.71
_	8,192,038	31.62	Other Net Assets		2,224,831	8.59
=			Total Net Assets (U	JSD)	25,907,945	100.00
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	rance ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 11/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 29/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)  ermany ermany erman Treasury Bill 14/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) erman Treasury Bill 16/10/2019	Value USD  111,660  111,660  111,660  111,660  4,191,425  4,191,425  4,191,425  3,585,073  7,888,158  Permany  Perman Treasury Bill 14/8/2019  (Zero Coupon)  Perman Treasury Bill 16/10/2019  (Zero Coupon)  Value USD  4,557,766  4,557,766  4,557,766  Perman Treasury Bill 16/10/2019  (Zero Coupon)  3,634,272	Value   Net	Value   Net   USD   Assets   Holding	Value USD Assets  Holding Description  United States USD 2,550,000 United States Treasury Bill BTF RegS 17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 11/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 11/9/2019 (Zero Coupon) ance Treasury Bill BTF RegS 29/1/2020 (Zero Coupon) 3,585,073 30.45  ermany erman Treasury Bill 14/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) arman Treasury Bill 16/10/2019 (Zero Coupon) 3,634,272 14.03  Holding Description  United States USD 2,550,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)  USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) USD 2,650,000 United States Treasury Bill 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	Value   Value   Value   USD   Assets   Holding   Description   USD

Holding	Deceriation	Countermorty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Decorintion	Countamosty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	030	Holding	Description	Counterparty	030
	Australia				Belgium		
530	Amcor Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	81	1,115	Ageas	HSBC	(2,488)
2,854	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Citibank	79	274	Ageas	Citibank	(572)
3,338 (2,592)	Amcor Ltd/Australia Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	HSBC HSBC	391 (6,498)	1,694 (2,118)	Ageas Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	JP Morgan HSBC	(3,124) 8,540
	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	JP Morgan	(626)	(454)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Citibank	719
860	Australia & New Zealand	or morgan	(020)	, ,	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	JP Morgan	475
	Banking Group Ltd	HSBC	473	1,768	Colruyt SA	JP Morgan	3,156
770	Australia & New Zealand			(266)	KBC Group NV	JP Morgan	1,805
	Banking Group Ltd	JP Morgan	76	787	Solvay SA	Citibank	(2,283)
(1,620)		JP Morgan	227	322	Solvay SA	HSBC	(3,938)
,	Brambles Ltd	HSBC	(125)	180	Solvay SA	JP Morgan	(1,757)
, ,	Cochlear Ltd Cochlear Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	11 (260)	280 224	Telenet Group Holding NV Telenet Group Holding NV	HSBC JP Morgan	212 170
` ,	Commonwealth Bank	TIODC	(200)	156	UCB SA	JP Morgan	(209)
(100)	of Australia	JP Morgan	(63)	750	UCB SA	Citibank	(1,054)
(3,346)	Computershare Ltd	HSBC	2,014	(7,398)	Umicore SA	Citibank	9,765
(2,240)	Computershare Ltd	JP Morgan	404	(2,512)		HSBC	11,017
. , ,	CSL Ltd	HSBC	(5,772)	(2,336)	Umicore SA	JP Morgan	11,678
	CSL Ltd	JP Morgan	(310)				32,112
	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	HSBC	(1,486)				
(16,632) 3,283	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd Goodman Group (Reit)	JP Morgan HSBC	(6,447) 818		Canada		
873	Goodman Group (Reit)	Citibank	(187)	(572)			
1,810	GPT Group/The (Reit)	Citibank	(253)	(070)	Inc 'B'	HSBC	(430)
1,920	GPT Group/The (Reit)	HSBC	(228)	(272)	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc 'B'	ID Margan	(F00)
220	Macquarie Group Ltd	Citibank	(195)	(482)	Alimentation Couche-Tard	JP Morgan	(598)
611	Macquarie Group Ltd	HSBC	(979)	(402)	Inc 'B'	Citibank	723
81	Macquarie Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(209)	100	Bank of Montreal	Citibank	(470)
12,230	Mirvac Group (Reit)	HSBC	191 658	2,156	Bank of Montreal	HSBC	(12,027)
12,085 560	Mirvac Group (Reit) National Australia Bank Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	220	1,142	Bank of Montreal	JP Morgan	(6,356)
2,208	National Australia Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	1,024	2,027	BCE Inc	HSBC	1,436
2,849	Newcrest Mining Ltd	Citibank	952	765	BCE Inc	Citibank	(45)
280	Newcrest Mining Ltd	HSBC	74	174	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce	HSBC	(1,336)
560	Newcrest Mining Ltd	JP Morgan	145	275	Canadian Imperial Bank	ПОВО	(1,000)
13,570	Qantas Airways Ltd	HSBC	1,033		of Commerce	JP Morgan	(2,089)
8,740 1,710	Qantas Airways Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	1,086	1,878	Canadian Imperial Bank	3	( )/
2,183	QBE Insurance Group Ltd  QBE Insurance Group Ltd	HSBC	(635) (1,608)		of Commerce	Citibank	(7,870)
6,647	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,061)	195	Canadian National Railway Co	JP Morgan	(620)
2,437	Rio Tinto Ltd	JP Morgan	6,827	119	•	Citibank	(839)
344	Rio Tinto Ltd	Citibank	(333)	26 378	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan HSBC	(50) (1,950)
(2,120)	Scentre Group (Reit)	Citibank	184	419	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(3,836)
6,140	Stockland (Reit)	HSBC	1,077	190	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(725)
6,790	Stockland (Reit)	Citibank	(34)	900		Citibank	`166 <sup>´</sup>
(1,550) (3,566)	Suncorp Group Ltd Suncorp Group Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	575 1,419	984	CGI Inc	HSBC	1,419
14,971	Telstra Corp Ltd	Citibank	725	113	CGI Inc	JP Morgan	200
10,725	Telstra Corp Ltd	HSBC	2,218	(170)	Dollarama Inc	Citibank	178
(19,126)	Transurban Group (Unit)	HSBC	(6,763)	(185)	Dollarama Inc Dollarama Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(160) (1,258)
(19,121)	Transurban Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	(5,118)	(1,373)	Enbridge Inc	Citibank	(1,238)
(1,910)	•	HSBC	252	(1,162)	Enbridge Inc	HSBC	193
(6,387) 1,470	Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	JP Morgan	338 594	(1,101)	Enbridge Inc	JP Morgan	223
1,470	Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	7,045	(80)	George Weston Ltd	Citibank	133
3,549	Wesfarmers Ltd	Citibank	(172)	(260)	George Weston Ltd	JP Morgan	175
(690)	Westpac Banking Corp	JP Morgan	120	3,014	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Citibank	237
(3,845)	Westpac Banking Corp	HSBC	(677)	1,193 1,490	Hydro One Ltd '144A' Hydro One Ltd '144A'	HSBC JP Morgan	791 85
1,128	Woolworths Group Ltd	Citibank	(1,866)	(780)	Intact Financial Corp	Citibank	820
464	Woolworths Group Ltd	HSBC	(411)	(291)	Intact Financial Corp	HSBC	(489)
220	Woolworths Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(276)	(190)	Intact Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(70)
			(15,261)	(1,400)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	Citibank	386
				(690)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	JP Morgan	209
/E0E	Austria	Cirile1	4.070	(1,350)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	HSBC	(66)
(505)	Verbund AG Verbund AG	Citibank	1,376 357	103	Loblaw Cos Ltd	HSBC Citibank	133
(1,703) (599)	Verbund AG Verbund AG	JP Morgan HSBC	357 (87)	130 343	Loblaw Cos Ltd Loblaw Cos Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(60) 441
2,200	voestalpine AG	JP Morgan	(9,844)	(1,911)	Metro Inc/CN	HSBC	(1,422)
-,	r <del>-</del>	- 3	(8,198)	(1,540)	Metro Inc/CN	Citibank	326
			(0,130)	(1,102)	Metro Inc/CN	JP Morgan	(539)

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
11.1.1	B	01	appreciation/ (depreciation)	11	D d C.		appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Canada continued	0.01	, <u> </u>		Finland continued	0	/a aa
1,937 776	National Bank of Canada National Bank of Canada	Citibank HSBC	(2,897) (1,348)	3,673 (35,068)	Neste OYJ Nokia OYJ	Citibank Citibank	(8,320) 3,737
470	National Bank of Canada	JP Morgan	(749)	(12,243)	Nokia OYJ	HSBC	(1,049)
1,629	Pembina Pipeline Corp	HSBC	313	(8,405)		JP Morgan	4,902
240	Pembina Pipeline Corp	JP Morgan	16	(160)	Sampo Oyj 'A'	Citibank	34
1,741	Pembina Pipeline Corp Power Corp of Canada	Citibank	(1,596)	(180)		HSBC ID Margan	(7.124)
345 1,068	Rogers Communications	JP Morgan	(484)	4,391 2,041	Stora Enso OYJ 'R' UPM-Kymmene OYJ	JP Morgan HSBC	(7,134) (4,289)
1,000	Inc 'B'	Citibank	624	5,061	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	JP Morgan	(11,600)
690	Rogers Communications			561	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Citibank	(839)
070	Inc 'B'	HSBC	979	(1,076)		Citibank	1,147
3/2	Rogers Communications Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	498	(1,868) (6,280)	Wartsila OYJ Abp Wartsila OYJ Abp	HSBC JP Morgan	1,288 5,036
1,650	Royal Bank of Canada	Citibank	(4,232)	(0,200)	Waitina OTO App	or worgan	(8,960)
199	Royal Bank of Canada	JP Morgan	(621)				(6,960)
470	Shaw Communications Inc 'B'	HSBC	152		France		
552 (2)	Shaw Communications Inc 'B' Shopify Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Citibank	94 3	(5,955)	Accor SA	Citibank	10,935
	Shopify Inc 'A'	HSBC	(11,660)		Accor SA	HSBC	4,618
650	Sun Life Financial Inc	Citibank	(596)		Accor SA Aeroports de Paris	JP Morgan Citibank	18,608 3,823
862	Sun Life Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(1,187)	(60)		Citibank	25
4,225	Sun Life Financial Inc	HSBC HSBC	(7,868)	' '	Air Liquide SA	HSBC	221
1,309 1,581	TC Energy Corp TELUS Corp	Citibank	1,732 35	320	Alstom SA	JP Morgan	60
310	TELUS Corp	HSBC	10	(825)	Amundi SA '144A' Amundi SA '144A'	Citibank	2,578 1,797
1,238	TELUS Corp	JP Morgan	540	386	Arkema SA	HSBC HSBC	(3,523)
100	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	JP Morgan	(64)	1,312	Arkema SA	Citibank	(6,617)
100 (804)	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The Wheaton Precious	HSBC	13		Atos SE	HSBC	247
(004)	Metals Corp	Citibank	(1,759)		Atos SE	JP Morgan	(316)
	·		(64,997)	3,425 485	AXA SA AXA SA	HSBC Citibank	(1,656) (276)
				1,713	AXA SA	JP Morgan	(803)
	Denmark			, ,	BNP Paribas SA	Citibank	1,693
, ,	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	JP Morgan HSBC	3,313	(1,037)		HSBC ID Margan	6,235
970 917	Carlsberg A/S 'B' Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Citibank	1,027 (685)	(390)	BNP Paribas SA Bouygues SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,941 394
366	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	279	(864)	, 0	HSBC	1,813
(925)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Citibank	3,870	1,157	Bureau Veritas SA	Citibank	(439)
(50)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	HSBC	176	490	Bureau Veritas SA	HSBC ID Margan	(53)
(59) 290	Chr Hansen Holding A/S Coloplast A/S 'B'	JP Morgan Citibank	26 (867)	820 79	Bureau Veritas SA Capgemini SE	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(119) (471)
374	Coloplast A/S 'B'	HSBC	4	359	Carrefour SA	HSBC	(312)
1,612	Coloplast A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(963)	3,337	Carrefour SA	JP Morgan	(2,904)
(1,089)	Demant A/S	Citibank	1,888	270	Carrefour SA	Citibank	12
(1,357) (2,412)	Demant A/S Demant A/S	HSBC JP Morgan	(761) (1,177)	237 721	Cie de Saint-Gobain Cie Generale des	HSBC	(676)
(211)		HSBC	334	/21	Etablissements		
(171)		JP Morgan	271		Michelin SCA	Citibank	(3,178)
(390)	Genmab A/S	Citibank	3,234	1,876	Cie Plastic Omnium SA	Citibank	(2,700)
1,405 529	GN Store Nord A/S H Lundbeck A/S	Citibank Citibank	(4,472) (553)	178 70	Covivio (Reit) Covivio (Reit)	HSBC JP Morgan	(606) 53
734	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Citibank	(631)	268	Covivio (Reit)	Citibank	(75)
2,830	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	HSBC	(3,678)	2,292	Credit Agricole SA	Citibank	(2,020)
1,230	Novozymes A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(551)	331	Danone SA	HSBC	449
1,426 1,716	Novozymes A/S 'B' Pandora A/S	Citibank Citibank	(1,811) (2,872)	874 823	Danone SA Danone SA	Citibank JP Morgan	176 1,117
1,710	Pandora A/S	JP Morgan	(885)	740	Dassault Systemes SE	JP Morgan	(3,220)
(1,167)	Tryg A/S	Citibank	(139)	(635)	Edenred	Citibank	198
140	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Citibank	(277)	(308)		HSBC	302
165 222	Vestas Wind Systems A/S Vestas Wind Systems A/S	HSBC IP Morgan	(577) (854)	284 309	Eiffage SA Eiffage SA	HSBC Citibank	(1,194) (902)
222	vesias vvinu sysiemis AVS	JP Morgan	(854)	334	Eiffage SA	JP Morgan	(1,990)
			(7,331)	(401)	S .	Citibank	1,924
	Finland			(1,650)	EssilorLuxottica SA	HSBC	8,193
(92)	Elisa OYJ	Citibank	1	(232)		Citibank	3,676
(618)	Elisa OYJ	HSBC	(637)	(28)	Eurofins Scientific SE Eurofins Scientific SE	HSBC JP Morgan	(344) (393)
(2,229)	Elisa OYJ	JP Morgan	(4,438)	804	Faurecia SA	HSBC	(7,814)
(3,679)	Fortum OYJ Kone OYJ 'B'	Citibank Citibank	2,833 4,395	123	Gecina SA (Reit)	HSBC	(782)
1,123	Neste Oyj	HSBC	2,098	(10,755)	Getlink SE	HSBC	4,680
1,897	Neste OYJ	JP Morgan	3,852	71	Hermes International Hermes International	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,054) (152)
				'0	nomico international	Ollibalik	(132)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	France continued				Germany continued		
49	Hermes International	HSBC	(990)	(373)	Bayerische Motoren		
(989)	Iliad SA	HSBC	386	( , ,	Werke AG	HSBC	3,987
(105)	Iliad SA	Citibank	(135)	(230)	Beiersdorf AG	Citibank	(307)
266	Ipsen SA	HSBC	1,484	(252)	Beiersdorf AG	HSBC	(1,030)
231	Kering SA	HSBC	(14,009)	(343)	Beiersdorf AG	JP Morgan	(3,025)
1,830	Klepierre SA (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,847)	(305)	Brenntag AG	Citibank	1,361
1,010 93	Klepierre SA (Reit) L'Oreal SA	Citibank Citibank	(411) (415)	(197) (122)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	Citibank HSBC	1,363 755
482	L'Oreal SA	HSBC	389	(724)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	JP Morgan	3,522
2,514	Legrand SA	Citibank	(6,003)	(12,480)	Commerzbank AG	Citibank	11,656
62	LVMH Moet Hennessy			(9,783)	Commerzbank AG	HSBC	16,844
	Louis Vuitton SE	HSBC	(342)	(90)	Continental AG	Citibank	417
83	LVMH Moet Hennessy	ID M	(450)	4,124	Covestro AG '144A'	HSBC	(27,131)
(15 705)	Louis Vuitton SE Natixis SA	JP Morgan HSBC	(458)	495 1,407	Covestro AG '144A' Covestro AG '144A'	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,789)
	Natixis SA Natixis SA	JP Morgan	18,671 7	(3,052)	Daimler AG	HSBC	(6,228) 37,751
4,916	Orange SA	Citibank	823	(5,626)	Delivery Hero SE	Citibank	18,017
3,435	Orange SA	JP Morgan	268	(19,725)	Deutsche Bank AG	Citibank	12,304
2,990	Orange SA	HSBC	234	(12,224)	Deutsche Bank AG	JP Morgan	12,653
(219)		HSBC	1,906	(3,870)	Deutsche Bank AG	HSBC	4,249
60	Pernod Ricard SA	JP Morgan	(4)	(200)	Deutsche Boerse AG	HSBC	(197)
2,171	Peugeot SA	HSBC Citibank	(4,809)	(14)	Deutsche Boerse AG	JP Morgan	(45)
1,020 91	Publicis Groupe SA Publicis Groupe SA	Citibank JP Morgan	(2,219) (344)	(485) 983	Deutsche Boerse AG Deutsche Lufthansa AG	Citibank HSBC	406 (2,589)
	Remy Cointreau SA	Citibank	(345)	993	Deutsche Post AG	HSBC	(2,949)
(70)	Remy Cointreau SA	HSBC	(156)	1,089	Deutsche Post AG	Citibank	(1,628)
(238)	Remy Cointreau SA	JP Morgan	(531)	2,852	Deutsche Post AG	JP Morgan	(8,655)
(1,159)	Renault SA	Citibank	(3,699)	9,884	Deutsche Telekom AG	Citibank	596
(419)	Renault SA	JP Morgan	1,968	1,776	Deutsche Telekom AG	HSBC	424
(110)		HSBC	(274)	3,226	Deutsche Telekom AG	JP Morgan	770
(2,144) (158)	Rubis SCA Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Citibank HSBC	6,842 (20)	330 260	Deutsche Wohnen SE Deutsche Wohnen SE	JP Morgan Citibank	(274) (160)
` ,	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Citibank	1,305	7,730	Evonik Industries AG	HSBC	(26,135)
(134)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	JP Morgan	(62)	295	Evonik Industries AG	JP Morgan	(997)
698	Schneider Electric SE	HSBC	(1,889)	(153)	Fraport AG Frankfurt	· ·	, ,
54	Schneider Electric SE	JP Morgan	(158)		Airport Services Worldwide	Citibank	509
353	Schneider Electric SE	Citibank	(1,150)	480	Fresenius Medical Care AG &	O''' and	(0.440)
	SES SA SES SA	Citibank JP Morgan	1,039 3,944	324	Co KGaA Fresenius Medical Care AG &	Citibank	(2,142)
	SES SA	HSBC	860	324	Co KGaA	HSBC	(2,298)
(1,490)		HSBC	4,856	478	Fresenius Medical Care AG &	11000	(2,200)
(1,175)	Societe Generale SA	Citibank	3,501		Co KGaA	JP Morgan	(4,758)
(1,694)	Societe Generale SA	JP Morgan	9,942	(1,208)	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Citibank	3,586
94	Sodexo SA	Citibank	121	288	Hannover Rueck SE	Citibank	(546)
1,366	STMicroelectronics NV	JP Morgan HSBC	(3,064)	505	Hannover Rueck SE HeidelbergCement AG	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,127) (3,077)
380 (1,411)	STMicroelectronics NV Suez	HSBC	(168) 874	907	HeidelbergCement AG	JP Morgan	(1,912)
(960)	Teleperformance	Citibank	4,499	266	HeidelbergCement AG	Citibank	(831)
(260)	•	JP Morgan	(492)	367	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Citibank	(622)
	Teleperformance	HSBC	(132)	405	Hochtief AG	HSBC	(5,875)
	Ubisoft Entertainment SA	HSBC	1,953	571	Hochtief AG	Citibank	(4,715)
, ,	Ubisoft Entertainment SA	Citibank	(86)	1,162	Hugo Boss AG	HSBC	(12,370)
(160)	Ubisoft Entertainment SA Valeo SA	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(327) 10,228	(376) (490)	Infineon Technologies AG Infineon Technologies AG	Citibank HSBC	571 293
	Valeo SA Valeo SA	Citibank	4,778	(1,142)	Infineon Technologies AG	JP Morgan	4,422
(1,136)		HSBC	7,651	(2,129)	KION Group AG	Citibank	15,893
2,283	Veolia Environnement SA	JP Morgan	(1,121)	(227)	KION Group AG	HSBC	2,389
1,036	Veolia Environnement SA	Citibank	324	133	LEG Immobilien AG	Citibank	(453)
2,869	Veolia Environnement SA	HSBC	(1,409)	845	LEG Immobilien AG	JP Morgan	2,122
56 701	Vinci SA	HSBC Citibank	92	130	Merck KGaA	Citibank	(618)
701 217	Vinci SA Vivendi SA	Citibank Citibank	(1,017) (119)	96 29	Merck KGaA MTU Aero Engines AG	JP Morgan HSBC	(804) (358)
900	Vivendi SA Vivendi SA	HSBC	(1,111)	18	Muenchener	. 1000	(330)
1,306	Vivendi SA	JP Morgan	(1,813)		Rueckversicherungs-		
,		J	67,995		Gesellschaft AG in		
					Muenchen	JP Morgan	151
	Germany			571	Muenchener		
76	adidas AG	HSBC	(131)		Rueckversicherungs-		
432	adidas AG	JP Morgan	(747)		Gesellschaft AG in Muenchen	HSBC	4,779
300	adidas AG	Citibank	(2,695)	4,756	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	HSBC	2,415
495 1,094	Allianz SE Allianz SE	Citibank JP Morgan	(2,563) (13,111)	298	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	JP Morgan	151
1,054	, und IZ OL	or worgan	(13,111)				

olding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
9	·		002	9		- commo.punty	
	Germany continued		//		Hong Kong continued		
26	Puma SE	HSBC	(1,088)	1,600	Tencent Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(2,6
11	Puma SE	Citibank	(516)	5,500	Tencent Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(41,2
		Citibank	32	(43,000)	WH Group Ltd	Citibank	1,5
	QIAGEN NV	HSBC	118	(36,500)	WH Group Ltd	HSBC	4,8
(326)	QIAGEN NV	JP Morgan	(197)	(16,800)	Wynn Macau Ltd	Citibank	3
(352)	SAP SE	Citibank	2,050				(69,5
(329)	SAP SE	JP Morgan	235				(00,0
(869)	Siemens AG	Citibank	5,310		Italy		
(50)	Siemens AG	JP Morgan	348	408	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Citibank	(2
(444)	Siemens AG	HSBC	3,062	1,340	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	JP Morgan	(1,3
(856)	Siemens Healthineers			,			
, ,	AG '144A'	Citibank	1,748	7,225	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	HSBC	(10,7
(155)	Siemens Healthineers		.,	(3,248)	Atlantia SpA	Citibank	4
(.00)	AG '144A'	JP Morgan	417	(1,726)	Atlantia SpA	HSBC	2,2
(1.036)	Symrise AG	Citibank	3,537	(4,242)	CNH Industrial NV	Citibank	7
	Telefonica Deutschland	Ollibarik	0,007	(2,242)		HSBC	2,9
(3,041)	Holding AG	HSBC	1,245	(3,771)	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	Citibank	2,0
(5 557)		TIODC	1,243	(220)	EssilorLuxottica SA	Citibank	1,0
(0,007)	Telefonica Deutschland	ID Morges	1 244	743	EXOR NV	Citibank	(1,0
(0.204)	Holding AG	JP Morgan	1,311	322	EXOR NV	JP Morgan	( !
(9,381)	Telefonica Deutschland	Ottile and	4 0 4 0		Ferrari NV	Citibank	``
(0.050)	Holding AG	Citibank	1,319	(194)	Ferrari NV	HSBC	
	thyssenkrupp AG	Citibank	14,032		Ferrari NV	JP Morgan	
	thyssenkrupp AG	JP Morgan	919	(5,370)		JP Morgan	2
. ,	Vonovia SE	HSBC	(97)		Mediobanca Banca di		_
, ,	Wirecard AG	HSBC	-	(1,100)	Credito Finanziario SpA	Citibank	8
(205)	Wirecard AG	Citibank	4,312	(1 605)	Mediobanca Banca di	Ollibariik	,
(183)	Wirecard AG	JP Morgan	-	(1,033)	Credito Finanziario SpA	HSBC	1,8
(2,317)	Zalando SE '144A'	Citibank	6,515	(916)	Mediobanca Banca di	TIODO	1,0
(1,972)	Zalando SE '144A'	JP Morgan	10,680	(610)		ID Margan	,
		-	73,756	000	Credito Finanziario SpA	JP Morgan	(
				220	Moncler SpA	Citibank	(7
				3,459	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	Citibank	(1,1
	Hong Kong			70	Recordati SpA	HSBC	
	AIA Group Ltd	HSBC	18,763	20,881	Snam SpA	Citibank	(3,5
. ,	AIA Group Ltd	Citibank	122	3,150	Snam SpA	HSBC	(3
16,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	JP Morgan	(13,873)	15,332	Snam SpA	JP Morgan	6
(2,000)	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Citibank	191	(26,526)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	Citibank	4
26,000	China Resources Beer			(11,550)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	HSBC	
	Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	497	(14,350)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	JP Morgan	
8,000	China Resources Beer			6,725	Tenaris SA	Citibank	(11,0
	Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,581)	3,239	Tenaris SA	JP Morgan	(5,
16,500	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	HSBC	(13,044)	2,093	Terna Rete Elettrica	· ·	•
14,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical		(10,011)	_,	Nazionale SpA	Citibank	(6
,	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,642)	2,160	Terna Rete Elettrica		,
(600)	ENN Energy Holdings Ltd	HSBC	260	_,	Nazionale SpA	JP Morgan	(3
	Galaxy Entertainment	ПОВО	200	10,707	Terna Rete Elettrica	or worgan	(,
(10,000)	Group Ltd	HSBC	17,035	10,707	Nazionale SpA	HSBC	8
(1.000)	Galaxy Entertainment	TIODC	17,000		Nazionale SpA	TIODO	
(1,000)	Group Ltd	Citibank	100				(21,4
4 000		Citibank	108				
4,000	Geely Automobile	ID M	(705)		Japan		
00.000	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(765)	400	Aeon Co Ltd	Citibank	(4
28,000	Geely Automobile			500	AGC Inc/Japan	Citibank	()
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	500	700	AGC Inc/Japan	HSBC	(t
500	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	HSBC	(644)	1,300	AGC Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(9
1,800	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,318)	1,900	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Citibank	(1,5
(2,400)	Hong Kong Exchanges &			1,000	Ajinomoto Co Inc	HSBC	(1,0
	Clearing Ltd*	Citibank	-	3,400	Ajinomoto Co Inc	JP Morgan	1,5
6,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	Citibank	(451)	(300)	ANA Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,
12,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	HSBC	(1,744)	200		HSBC	4
60,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(8,722)		Asahi Group Holdings Ltd		
4,500	Link (Reit)	Citibank	(1,779)	400	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(4
1,500	Link (Reit)	JP Morgan	(76)	300	Asahi Group Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	,,
			(, 0)	900	Asahi Kasei Corp	JP Morgan	(2
,_,500)	of China Ltd 'H'	HSBC	829	17,100	Astellas Pharma Inc	HSBC	3,
16,400	Sands China Ltd	HSBC	(12,861)	2,600	Bridgestone Corp	HSBC	(5,0
3,200		Citibank	102	5,700	Canon Inc	HSBC	2,6
	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'			1,300	Canon Inc	JP Morgan	
13,200	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(1,178)	1,200	Canon Inc	Citibank	(1,2
2,000	Sinopharm Group Co Ltd 'H'	HSBC	(179)	600	Central Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	`1,2
7,000 (10,500)	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	Citibank	(9,372)	(900)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(7
	Techtronic Industries Co Ltd	Citibank	299	(555)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(*

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding   Description   Counterparty   USD   Holding   Description   Counterparty				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
(300)   Chiugga Phiamscaulcted Co Ltd   HSBC   534   (4,504)   (400)   Kornathu Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,241)   (1)	Holding	Description	Counterparty	บรม	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
900   Concords Financial Croup Ltd   HSBC   588   1,4800   Komami Holdings Corp   Citibank   1,4540   1,400   Komami Holdings Corp   HSBC   1,000		•				Japan continued		
1.300   CyberAgent Inc   Cibbank	` ,			, ,	, ,			(19)
Sept							•	3,243
500   CyberAgent Inc   J. P. Morgan   (2,068)   (100)   Kose Corp   J. P. Morgan   (1,300)   Dai-ti-hi Life Holdings Inc   J. P. Morgan   (7,76)   (1,40)   K. J. Corp   J. P. Morgan   (7,96)   K. J. Corp   J. P. Morgan   J. P. Morgan   (7,96)   K. J. Corp   J. P. Morgan   J. J. J. L. Corp								(515) (111)
(4.500) Dai-chi Life Holdings Inc (3.400) Dai-chi Sanivpo Co Ltd (3.400)								1,241
(2.200) Dai-ich Life Holdings Inc. J. P. Morgan (776) (2.200) Collidario C. Life J. P. Morgan (776) Collidario C. Life J. P. Morgan (776) C. Life J. P. Morgan (776) Collidario C. Life J. Collidario C.			Citibank	1,043	(5,500)	Kubota Corp	JP Morgan	(3,437)
(2000) Dalifslux Oc Ltd								(248)
Coop   Delinku Co Ltd	,	•		, ,			•	2,972
(900) Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd HSBC 792 (7,00) M3 Inc (1,000) Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd HSBC 792 (7,00) M3 Inc (1,000) Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd JP Morgan 4,577 (8,000) M3 Inc HSBC (1,000) Daikin Industries Ltd Cibbank 639 3,700 Mazda Molor Corp (1,000) Daikin Industries Ltd JP Morgan 62 (8,000) Mazda Molor Corp (1,000) Daikin Industries Ltd JP Morgan 62 (8,000) Mazda Molor Corp (1,000) Daikin Industries Ltd JP Morgan 62 (8,000) Mazda Molor Corp (1,000) Daikin Industries Ltd JP Morgan 62 (8,000) Mazda Molor Corp (1,000) Daiwa House Industries I					, ,	,		188 3,345
(300) Dalichi Sankyo Co Ltd   JP Morgan   4,577   (300) M3 Inc   JP Morgan   4,577   (300) M3 Inc   Morgan   HSBC   (300) M3 Inc   Mazda Motor Corp   Mazda Motor Corp   (300) M3 Inc   Mazda Motor Corp   Mazda Motor Corp   (300) M3 Inc   Mazda Motor Corp   (300) M3 Inc   Mazda Motor Corp   Mazda Motor Corp   (300) M3 Inc   (300) M3				,				3,640
(100) Daikin Industries Ltd (1				,			•	(2,413)
(100) Daikin Industries Ltd J P Morgan 62 200 Balch Industries Ltd J P Morgan 62 200 Balch Industries Ltd J P Morgan 62 200 MEUI Holdings Co Ltd Citbank 186C Co Ltd Global J P Morgan 685) 200 MEUI Holdings Co Ltd J P Morgan 686 200 MEUI Holdings Co Ltd J P Morgan 289 (1,000) Daiwa House Industry J P Morgan 289 (1,000) Daiwa Securities Group Inc HSBC 4,813 (3,000) MISUMI Group Inc J P Morgan 289 (1,000) MISUMI Group Inc J P Morgan 100 Dense Corp J P Morgan (930) Holdings Corp HSBC 100 Dense Corp J P Morgan (970) MP Morgan (970) MISUMI Group Inc HSBC 100 Dense Corp J P Morgan (970) MP Morgan (970) MISUMI Group Inc HSBC 100 Dense Corp J P Morgan (970) MP Morgan 1,381 MP Morgan 1,380 MP Morgan 1,381 MP Morgan 1,3								(257)
(100) Daikin Industries Ltd					· '	•		(8,059)
200   Daito Trust Construction	, ,					•		(6,050)
Co. Ltd	, ,		JP Worgan	02				(1,095) (1,472)
(\$600) Daiwa House Industry Co Ltd Citbank 19 Ph Morgan 266 (3,800) Milsubla Misumi Inc JP Morgan (17,800) Daiwa Securities Group Inc JP Morgan 259 (1,000) MisUMII Group Inc JP Morgan 100 Denso Corp JP Morgan (306) 270 Denso Lorg JP Morgan (307) Denso Lorg JP Morgan (	200		JP Morgan	(855)		J		(1,728)
Co. Ltd	(500)		o. morgan	(000)				6,594
(17,800			JP Morgan	266	(3,800)	MISUMI Group Inc	JP Morgan	2,899
Bool		•				•	HSBC	196
100		•		,	10,400		LICDO	(2.070)
300   Dentsu Inc   JP   Morgan   (576)   Holdings Corp   Citibank   1515   3,500   Mistubishi Chemical   Holdings Corp   JP   Morgan   130   Holdings Corp   JP   Morgan   160   (400)   Mistubishi Estate Co Ltd   Citibank   HSBC   127   800   Mistubishi Estate Co Ltd   Citibank   HSBC   Litibank   Litiban				, ,	2 700		HSBC	(3,070)
1,400				, ,	2,700		Citibank	(176)
300			•		3,500		5.15dit	()
Bisal Co Ltd			HSBC	120	, ·	Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(1,209)
200   Eisai Co Ltd					· '			(1,489)
200   Eisai Co Ltd					, ,			309
(4,200   FamilyMart UNY Holdings   Cot Ltd   Citibank   Cot Ltd   Citibank   Citibank   Cot Ltd   Citibank				, ,			HSBC	(364)
Co_Ltd			ПОВС	127	800		Citibank	(79)
(1,100)   FANUC Corp	(1,200)	,	Citibank	8,608	1,100		5.15dit	(. 0)
G300   Fast Retailing Co Ltd	(100)	FANUC Corp	Citibank	142			HSBC	1,619
Fuji Electric Čo Ltd	,	•	•	,	3,000			
200 FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	, ,	S .			4 000		•	4,471
1,600					· '			(430) (2,290)
A00							•	(6,992)
1,500   Fujitsu Ltd   JP Morgan   55   5,600   MS&AD Insurance Group   HSBC		• .				•		(5,053)
600   Fujitsu Ltd   Citibank   (1,357)   Holdings Inc   HSBC   3,100   Hittach Ltd   JP Morgan   (399)   (3,500)   Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd   JP Morgan   400   Honda Motor Co Ltd   HSBC   (356)   7,100   Nikon Corp   Citibank   300   Hoshizaki Corp   HSBC   2,730   900   Nikon Corp   Citibank   400   Hoya Corp   HSBC   (1,634)   (200)   Nitrendo Co Ltd   JP Morgan   700   Isuzu Motors Ltd   Citibank   (482)   3,700   Nippon Telegraph & T   elephone Corp   HSBC   (3,500)   Japan Airlines Co Ltd   HSBC   (2,246)   elephone Corp   HSBC   (3,500)   Japan Exchange Group Inc   JP Morgan   232   300   Nissan Chemical   Citibank   (5,800)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   HSBC   1,969   Industries Ltd   Citibank   (2,100)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   JP Morgan   5,437   (400)   Nitrori Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,300)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   LSBC   598   (1,700)   Nomura Holdings Inc   Citibank   (2,200)   JFE Holdings Inc   Citibank   (4,929)   1,000   Nomura Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (2,200)   JFE Holdings Inc   Citibank   (4,929)   1,000   Nomura Holdings Inc   LSBC   (3,400)   Nomura Holdings Inc   Citibank   (4,929)   1,000   Nomura Holdings Inc   DF Morgan   (1,727)   (1,400   NSK Ltd   Citibank   (2,400)   Kajima Corp   HSBC   (3,400)   (3,500)   (3,500)   Murata Manufacturing Co.Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,727)   (1,400   NSK Ltd   Citibank   (2,600)   (2,600)   (2,600)   Nomura Holdings Inc   (2,600)	300	Fujitsu Ltd	HSBC	11	77,800	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(2,703)
3,100		•	•		5,600			
600         Honda Motor Co Ltd         Citibank         (926)         (1,500)         Nidec Corp         JP Morgan           400         Honda Motor Co Ltd         HSBC         (356)         7,100         Nikon Corp         Citibank           300         Hoshizaki Corp         HSBC         2,730         900         Nikon Corp         HSBC           1,400         Hoya Corp         HSBC         (1,634)         (200)         Nintendo Co Ltd         JP Morgan           700         Isuzu Motors Ltd         Citibank         (482)         3,700         Nippon Telegraph & T         elephone Corp         HSBC           1,400         Japan Airlines Co Ltd         HSBC         (3,500)         100         Nissan Chemical Corp         HSBC           (300)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         HSBC         1,969         HSBC         1,069         Nitori Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank           (5,800)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         JP Morgan         5,437         (400)         Nitori Holdings Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (1,300)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         Ltd HSBC         598         (1,700)         Nomura Holdings Inc         Citibank           (2,100)         Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         598					(2.500)	· ·		4,890 14.122
400         Honda Motor Co Ltd         HSBC         (356)         7,100         Nikon Corp         Citibank           300         Hoshizaki Corp         HSBC         2,730         900         Nikon Corp         HSBC           1,400         Hoya Corp         HSBC         (1,634)         (200)         Nintendo Co Ltd         JP Morgan           700         Isuzu Motors Ltd         Citibank         (482)         3,700         Nippon Telegraph & T           800         Isuzu Motors Ltd         HSBC         (2,246)         HSBC         (3500)           1,400         Japan Airlines Co Ltd         HSBC         (3,500)         100         Nissan Chemical         HSBC           (300)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         HSBC         1,969         Nissan Chemical         Industries Ltd         Citibank           (5,800)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         HSBC         1,969         Industries Ltd         Citibank           (1,300)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         JP Morgan         5,437         (400)         Nitori Holdings Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (1,300)         Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         598         (1,700)         Nomura Holdings Inc         Citibank           (2,200         JFE Holding	,			, ,	. , ,	•		22,402
300   Hoshizaki Corp   HSBC   2,730   900   Nikon Corp   HSBC   1,400   Hoya Corp   HSBC   (1,634)   (200)   Nintendo Co Ltd   JP Morgan   700   Isuzu Motors Ltd   Citibank   (482)   3,700   Nippon Telegraph & T   elephone Corp   HSBC   1,400   Japan Airlines Co Ltd   HSBC   (2,246)   elephone Corp   HSBC   HSBC   (3,500)   100   Nissan Chemical Corp   HSBC   (3,000)   Japan Exchange Group Inc   JP Morgan   232   300   Nissan Chemical Corp   HSBC   (2,100)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   HSBC   1,969   Industries Ltd   Citibank   (5,800)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   JP Morgan   5,437   (400)   Nitori Holdings Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,300)   Japan Post Bank Co Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,300)   Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd   HSBC   598   (1,700)   Nomura Holdings Inc   Citibank   (2,100)   JFE Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (5,132)   (600)   Nomura Holdings Inc   HSBC   (5,132)   (600)   Nomura Research   Institute Ltd   Citibank   (4,929)   (1,000)   NSK Ltd   JP Morgan   (1,982)   (1,243)   (1,400)   NSK Ltd   HSBC   (1,243)				, ,		•		(3,981)
700         Isuzu Motors Ltd         Citibank         (482)         3,700         Nippon Telegraph & T         HSBC           1,400         Japan Airlines Co Ltd         HSBC         (3,500)         100         Nissan Chemical Corp         HSBC           (300)         Japan Exchange Group Inc         JP Morgan         232         300         Nissan Chemical           (2,100)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         HSBC         1,969         Industries Ltd         Citibank           (5,800)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         HSBC         1,969         (400)         Nitori Holdings Co Ltd         JP Morgan           (1,300)         Japan Post Bank Co Ltd         Citibank         406         (1,300)         Nomura Holdings Inc         Citibank           (2,100)         Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         598         (1,700)         Nomura Holdings Inc         HSBC           (2,200)         JFE Holdings Inc         Citibank         (4,929)         1,000         Nomura Holdings Inc         JP Morgan           (2,200         JFE Holdings Inc         Citibank         (4,929)         1,000         Nomura Holdings Inc         JP Morgan           (3,500)         JFE Holdings Inc         Citibank         (4,929)         1,000         Nomura Holdings In								(289)
Suzu Motors Ltd					, , ,		JP Morgan	(2,886)
1,400 Japan Airlines Co Ltd HSBC (3,500) (300) Japan Exchange Group Inc JP Morgan 232 300 Nissan Chemical Corp Industries Ltd Industries Inc Industries In					3,700		LIODO	E 475
(300) Japan Exchange Group Inc (2,100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd (5,800) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd (5,800) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,300) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (2,100) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd HSBC JP Morgan (5,132) (600) Nomura Holdings Inc JP Morgan (6,200) JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,929) JP Holdings Inc JP Morgan (1,982) Sajima Corp JP Morgan (1,700) Nomura Research Institute Ltd JP Morgan (1,000) NSK Ltd JP Morgan (1,700) NSK Ltd HSBC (1,243) Sepan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,800) NSK Ltd HSBC (4,800) KDDI Corp JP Morgan (1,985) JP Morgan (1,985) JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan (1,985) JP Morgan					100			5,475
(2,100) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd HSBC 1,969 (5,800) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan 5,437 (400) Nitori Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,300) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd Citibank 406 (1,300) Nomura Holdings Inc Citibank (2,100) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd HSBC 598 (1,700) Nomura Holdings Inc HSBC 2,200 JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (5,132) (600) Nomura Holdings Inc JP Morgan (6,200) JFE Holdings Inc Citibank (4,929) 1,000 Nomura Research Institute Ltd Citibank (2,200) Kajima Corp Citibank (1,982) Institute Ltd Citibank (2,100) Kajima Corp JP Morgan (11,727) Holdings Inc Citibank (2,34) 3,100 NSK Ltd JP Morgan (2,34) 3,100 NSK Ltd HSBC (1,243) 800 NTT Data Corp Citibank (2,200) KDDI Corp Citibank (86) 500 NTT Data Corp HSBC (4,800) KDDI Corp JP Morgan (10,985) 6,100 NTT DOCOMO Inc HSBC (4,800) KDDI Corp JP Morgan (10,985) 1,000 Omron Corp JP Morgan (1,400) Kirin Holdings Co Ltd Citibank (1,049 (1,400) On Pharmaceutical Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,400) Kirin Holdings Co Ltd HSBC (255 8,100) ORIX Corp JP Morgan JP Morgan (1,400) NDRIX Corp JP Morgan (1,400) NDRIX Corp JP Morgan JP Morgan (1,400) ORIX Corp JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan (1,400) ORIX Corp JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan JP Morgan (1,400) ORIX Corp JP Morgan		•				•	повс	(138)
(5,800) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd JP Morgan (1,300) Japan Post Bank Co Ltd Citibank 406 (1,300) Nomura Holdings Inc Citibank (2,100) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd HSBC 598 (1,700) Nomura Holdings Inc HSBC 2,200 JFE Holdings Inc Citibank (4,929) JFE Holdings Inc Citibank (4,929) 1,000 Nomura Holdings Inc JP Morgan (5,132) (600) Nomura Holdings Inc JP Morgan (6,200) KEJIMA (1,982) Institute Ltd Citibank (1,982) Institute Ltd Citibank (1,982) Institute Ltd JP Morgan (11,727) Institute Ltd Citibank (234) 3,100 NSK Ltd JP Morgan (11,727) Institute Ltd Citibank (234) 3,100 NSK Ltd HSBC (4,800) KDDI Corp Gitibank (86) 500 NTT Data Corp HSBC (4,800) KDDI Corp JP Morgan (10,985) (4,900) KODI Corp JP Morgan (10,985) (4,900) KEJIMA (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) KEJIMA (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) JP MORGAN (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) JP MORGAN (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) JP MORGAN (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) JP MORGAN (200) KIJIMA (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLLID (200) JP MORGAN (200) ONO PHARMACEULICAL COLL	, ,				000		Citibank	(689)
(2,100) Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd HSBC 598 (1,700) Nomura Holdings Inc HSBC 2,200 JFE Holdings Inc JP Morgan (5,132) (600) Nomura Holdings Inc JP Morgan 6,200 JFE Holdings Inc Citibank (4,929) 1,000 Nomura Research Institute Ltd Citibank Government of the composition of the com	. , ,	•			(400)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	478
2,200         JFE Holdings Inc         JP Morgan         (5,132)         (600)         Nomura Holdings Inc         JP Morgan           6,200         JFE Holdings Inc         Citibank         (4,929)         1,000         Nomura Research           2,200         Kajima Corp         Citibank         (1,982)         Institute Ltd         Citibank           600         Kajima Corp         HSBC         (640)         1,400         NSK Ltd         JP Morgan           11,000         Kajima Corp         JP Morgan         (11,727)         4,100         NSK Ltd         Citibank           100         Kao Corp         Citibank         (234)         3,100         NSK Ltd         HSBC           1,100         Kao Corp         HSBC         (1,243)         800         NTT Data Corp         Citibank           (200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank						<u> </u>		109
6,200         JFE Holdings Inc         Citibank         (4,929)         1,000         Nomura Research           2,200         Kajima Corp         Citibank         (1,982)         Institute Ltd         Citibank           600         Kajima Corp         HSBC         (640)         1,400         NSK Ltd         JP Morgan           11,000         Kajima Corp         JP Morgan         (11,727)         4,100         NSK Ltd         Citibank           100         Kao Corp         Citibank         (234)         3,100         NSK Ltd         HSBC           1,100         Kao Corp         HSBC         (1,243)         800         NTT Data Corp         Citibank           (200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,100         Kikoman Corp         HSBC         (5,105)         1,000         Omron Corp         Citibank           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank         1,049						<u> </u>		825
2,200         Kajima Corp         Citibank         (1,982)         Institute Ltd         Citibank           600         Kajima Corp         HSBC         (640)         1,400         NSK Ltd         JP Morgan           11,000         Kajima Corp         JP Morgan         (11,727)         4,100         NSK Ltd         Citibank           100         Kao Corp         Citibank         (234)         3,100         NSK Ltd         HSBC           1,100         Kao Corp         HSBC         (1,243)         800         NTT Data Corp         Citibank           (200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,100         Kirkoman Corp         HSBC         (5,105)         1,000         Omron Corp         Citibank           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank         1,049         (1,400)         Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd         JP Morgan		•	•		, , ,		JP Morgan	291
600         Kajima Corp         HSBC         (640)         1,400         NSK Ltd         JP Morgan           11,000         Kajima Corp         JP Morgan         (11,727)         4,100         NSK Ltd         Citibank           100         Kao Corp         Citibank         (234)         3,100         NSK Ltd         HSBC           1,100         Kao Corp         HSBC         (1,243)         800         NTT Data Corp         Citibank           (200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,100         Kirkoman Corp         HSBC         (5,105)         1,000         Omron Corp         Citibank           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank         1,049         (1,400)         Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd         JP Morgan           300         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         25         8,100         ORIX Corp         JP Morgan					1,000		Citihank	(1,287)
11,000       Kajima Corp       JP Morgan       (11,727)       4,100       NSK Ltd       Citibank         100       Kao Corp       Citibank       (234)       3,100       NSK Ltd       HSBC         1,100       Kao Corp       HSBC       (1,243)       800       NTT Data Corp       Citibank         (200)       KDDI Corp       Citibank       (86)       500       NTT Data Corp       HSBC         (4,800)       KDDI Corp       JP Morgan       (10,985)       6,100       NTT DOCOMO Inc       HSBC         (400)       Keyence Corp       JP Morgan       21,800       2,100       Oji Holdings Corp       JP Morgan         1,100       Kirkoman Corp       HSBC       (5,105)       1,000       Omron Corp       Citibank         1,400       Kirin Holdings Co Ltd       Citibank       1,049       (1,400)       Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd       JP Morgan         300       Kirin Holdings Co Ltd       HSBC       25       8,100       ORIX Corp       JP Morgan					1.400			(2,432)
100         Kao Corp         Citibank         (234)         3,100         NSK Ltd         HSBC           1,100         Kao Corp         HSBC         (1,243)         800         NTT Data Corp         Citibank           (200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,100         Kikkoman Corp         HSBC         (5,105)         1,000         Omron Corp         Citibank           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank         1,049         (1,400)         Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd         JP Morgan           300         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         25         8,100         ORIX Corp         JP Morgan				, ,			•	(1,846)
(200)         KDDI Corp         Citibank         (86)         500         NTT Data Corp         HSBC           (4,800)         KDDI Corp         JP Morgan         (10,985)         6,100         NTT DOCOMO Inc         HSBC           (400)         Keyence Corp         JP Morgan         21,800         2,100         Oji Holdings Corp         JP Morgan           1,100         Kikkoman Corp         HSBC         (5,105)         1,000         Omron Corp         Citibank           1,400         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         Citibank         1,049         (1,400)         Ono Pharmaceutical Co Ltd         JP Morgan           300         Kirin Holdings Co Ltd         HSBC         25         8,100         ORIX Corp         JP Morgan	100	Kao Corp	Citibank	(234)	3,100	NSK Ltd	HSBC	(5,385)
(4,800)KDDI CorpJP Morgan(10,985)6,100NTT DOCOMO IncHSBC(400)Keyence CorpJP Morgan21,8002,100Oji Holdings CorpJP Morgan1,100Kikkoman CorpHSBC(5,105)1,000Omron CorpCitibank1,400Kirin Holdings Co LtdCitibank1,049(1,400)Ono Pharmaceutical Co LtdJP Morgan300Kirin Holdings Co LtdHSBC258,100ORIX CorpJP Morgan		•				•		39
(400)Keyence CorpJP Morgan21,8002,100Oji Holdings CorpJP Morgan1,100Kikkoman CorpHSBC(5,105)1,000Omron CorpCitibank1,400Kirin Holdings Co LtdCitibank1,049(1,400)Ono Pharmaceutical Co LtdJP Morgan300Kirin Holdings Co LtdHSBC258,100ORIX CorpJP Morgan	, ,							(80)
1,100Kikkoman CorpHSBC(5,105)1,000Omron CorpCitibank1,400Kirin Holdings Co LtdCitibank1,049(1,400)Ono Pharmaceutical Co LtdJP Morgan300Kirin Holdings Co LtdHSBC258,100ORIX CorpJP Morgan			•		· '			5,522 (1,370)
1,400Kirin Holdings Co LtdCitibank1,049(1,400)Ono Pharmaceutical Co LtdJP Morgan300Kirin Holdings Co LtdHSBC258,100ORIX CorpJP Morgan	, ,							(460)
300 Kirin Holdings Co Ltd HSBC 25 8,100 ORIX Corp JP Morgan								1,300
		Kirin Holdings Co Ltd				•	•	(2,599)
1,100 Kirin Holdings Co Ltd JP Morgan 91 2,200 ORIX Corp Citibank	1,100	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	91	2,200	UKIX Corp	Citibank	(162)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Doonpaon	Journalparty		liolaling	Dooripuon	Counterparty	- 005
	Japan continued	LIODO	<del></del>		Japan continued		
400 500	ORIX Corp Otsuka Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	(177) (253)	1,600	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(2,706)
(100)	Otsuka Corp Otsuka Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(253)	400	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	or worgan	(2,700)
	Pan Pacific International	or morgan	<i></i>		Group Inc	Citibank	(235)
	Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	10,755	200	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust		
200	Panasonic Corp	JP Morgan	(213)	600	Holdings Inc	HSBC	342
1,800 1,100	Panasonic Corp Panasonic Corp	Citibank HSBC	(658) (1,170)	600	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,056
(9,300)	Rakuten Inc	JP Morgan	5,641	(1,100)	Sysmex Corp	JP Morgan	(13,871)
(600)	Rakuten Inc	Citibank	(149)	(2,600)	T&D Holdings Inc	Citibank	281
900	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC	1,166		T&D Holdings Inc	HSBC	903
1,600 500	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,206) 648	(2,700)	T&D Holdings Inc Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	1,188 5,945
(5,800)	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd Resona Holdings Inc	Citibank	219		TDK Corp	JP Morgan	20,403
(7,700)	Resona Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	_	(1,300)	Terumo Corp	JP Morgan	1,600
(600)	Ricoh Co Ltd	HSBC	325	(700)	Terumo Corp	Citibank	187
(3,400)	Ricoh Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,844		•	HSBC	403
(200) (500)	Rohm Co Ltd Rohm Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(165) 2,941	1,200 1,200	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,357) (1,357)
400	Secom Co Ltd	Citibank	(176)	1,100	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	Citibank	172
900	Secom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	529	100	Tokyo Electron Ltd	HSBC	(1,829)
500	Secom Co Ltd	HSBC	294	(1,900)		HSBC	(2,637)
1,600 400	Seiko Epson Corp Seiko Epson Corp	HSBC	(1,265)	(7,400)	Tokyu Corp	JP Morgan	(10,270)
400	Seiko Epson Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(145) (158)	(6,900) (1,200)	Toray Industries Inc TOTO Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,053) 1,654
900	Sekisui House Ltd	Citibank	(135)	(1,800)	TOTO Ltd	JP Morgan	1,837
2,000	Sekisui House Ltd	HSBC	(256)	500	Toyota Motor Corp	Citibank	(555)
(500)	· ·	JP Morgan	386	400	Toyota Motor Corp	JP Morgan	(529)
	Seven & i Holdings Co Ltd SG Holdings Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan	77 (965)	400 300	Trend Micro Inc/Japan Trend Micro Inc/Japan	Citibank HSBC	(534) (1,282)
	Sharp Corp/Japan	JP Morgan	20,098	(700)	•	HSBC	1,795
1,800	Shimadzu Corp	HSBC	(3,061)	' '	Unicharm Corp	JP Morgan	11,795
200	Shimadzu Corp	JP Morgan	(340)	600		HSBC	801
(100)	Shimano Inc	HSBC Citibank	(1,124)	100 600	West Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan Citibank	(254) (316)
(200) (400)	Shimano Inc Shimano Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	165 (3,456)	(20,600)	West Japan Railway Co Yahoo Japan Corp	JP Morgan	(757)
(2,000)		JP Morgan	772	(300)	Yakult Honsha Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,061
(400)		JP Morgan	2,610		•	Citibank	1,301
200	Shionogi & Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,121)	(400)	•	HSBC	2,261
2,600 300	Shionogi & Co Ltd Shionogi & Co Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(10,036) (1,682)		Yamaha Corp Yamaha Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,821 1,199
(800)	Shiseido Co Ltd	HSBC	4,503	(1,200)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	JP Morgan	7,106
(300)	Shiseido Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,698	(2,500)	Yaskawa Electric Corp	Citibank	5,331
1,400	Showa Denko KK	Citibank	(1,197)		ZOZO Inc	Citibank	(2,588)
500 (2.400)	Showa Denko KK SoftBank Group Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(2,932) 26,911	(2,700)	ZOZO Inc	JP Morgan	10,050
(100)		HSBC	(140)				137,056
3,000	Sompo Holdings Inc	HSBC	(2,151)		Netherlands		
900	Sony Corp	HSBC	(918)	690	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	HSBC	(164)
1,000 1,000	Subaru Corp Subaru Corp	HSBC Citibank	(708) (781)	2,277	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,705)
14,300	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	Citibank	(2,339)	981	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Citibank	22
7,600	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,411)	(9,551)	Aegon NV Akzo Nobel NV	JP Morgan HSBC	4,007 200
3,300	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	HSBC	(1,516)	1,029	Akzo Nobel NV	Citibank	(2,411)
(1,100)	Sumitomo Dainippon	HSBC	1 472	607	Akzo Nobel NV	JP Morgan	794
(1.300)	Pharma Co Ltd Sumitomo Dainippon	ПОВС	1,473	(36)	ASML Holding NV	Citibank	168
(1,000)	Pharma Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,975	, ,	ASML Holding NV	JP Morgan	1,443
(600)	Sumitomo Dainippon	_		2,565 903	ASR Nederland NV ASR Nederland NV	HSBC Citibank	(8,615) (2,277)
4 000	Pharma Co Ltd	Citibank	838	706	ASR Nederland NV	JP Morgan	(2,371)
1,000	Sumitomo Electric Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(270)	642	Heineken NV	Citibank	(2,694)
(600)	Sumitomo Metal	31 Worgan	(210)	1,473	Heineken NV	JP Morgan	(4,262)
()	Mining Co Ltd	HSBC	982	3,305 1,277	ING Groep NV ING Groep NV	HSBC JP Morgan	(4,079) (1,576)
(3,400)	Sumitomo Metal	10.14		202	Koninklijke DSM NV	HSBC	(1,576)
(200)	Mining Co Ltd	JP Morgan	9,207	285	Koninklijke DSM NV	JP Morgan	(95)
(300)	Sumitomo Metal Mining Co Ltd	Citibank	_	1,076	Koninklijke DSM NV	Citibank	(1,381)
1,100	Sumitomo Mitsui			2,376	Koninklijke Philips NV	HSBC ID Morgan	(4,733)
	Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(1,860)	1,252 138	Koninklijke Philips NV Koninklijke Philips NV	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,494) (136)
				(2,058)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Citibank	3,238

(114) Konii 320 NN G 630 NN G		JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC Citibank HSBC JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC CJP Morgan Citibank HSBC CJP Morgan Citibank HSBC CJP Morgan Citibank Citibank	172 (616) (1,404) (1,035) (2,106) 3,187 884 1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(879) (34) 71 330 1,680	South Korea continued Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref) Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de Construccion y Servicios SA	JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank Citibank HSBC	(728) (228) 18,510 (4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027) (1,552)
(114) Konii 320 NN G 630 NN G	oninklijke Vopak NV IN Group N	Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC  Citibank HSBC  JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(616) (1,404) (1,035) (2,106) 3,187 884 1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	150 (886) (879) (34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref) Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	(228) 18,510 (4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
630 NN G 350 NN G 350 NN G 544 Ranc (544) Unibs (Ro (57) Unibs (Ro (57) Unibs (Ro (57) Unibs (Ro 106 Unile 1,197 Unile 2,033 Wolte  Nor 2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (3,486) Mow (2,480) Nors (22,607) Nors 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana	IN Group NV Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Ini	HSBC JP Morgan HSBC  Citibank  HSBC  JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,404) (1,035) (2,106) 3,187 884 1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(886) (879) (34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	(228) 18,510 (4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
350 NN G 544 Ranc (544) Unibs (Ri (57) Unibs (Ri (117) Unibs (Ri (117) Unibs (Ri 106) Unile 1,197 Unile 2,033 Wolte  Nor 2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (3,486) Mow (2,480) DNS (1,524) Mow (2,480) Mow (2,480) Mow (2,480) Morsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amoi (319) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana	IN Group NV landstad NV Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilev	JP Morgan HSBC Citibank HSBC JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank	(1,035) (2,106) 3,187 884 1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(886) (879) (34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	(Pref) Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	18,510 (4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
544 Rance (544) Uniba (Rec (577) Uniba (Rec (577) Uniba (Rec (577) Uniba (Rec (578) Uniba	landstad NV Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilev	HSBC Citibank HSBC JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank	(2,106)  3,187  884  1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175)  (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(879) (34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	18,510 (4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
(544) Unibar (Roman (Ro	Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilev	Citibank  HSBC  JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan  Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	3,187  884  1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175)  (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(879) (34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	Citibank HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	(4,336) 711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
(Ric (57) Unibia (Ric (117) Unibia (Ric (117) Unibia (Ric (117) Unibia (Ric (117) Unibia (117) U	(Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilever	HSBC  JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan  HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(34) 71 330 1,680 147 (110) 497	Samsung SDI Co Ltd Samsung SDS Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	711 (560) (272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
(Ric (117) Unibia (Ric (117) Unibia (Ric (Ric (116) (Ric (Ric (116) (Ric (Ric (116) (Ric	(Reit) Inibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilever NV Volters Kluwer NV  Iorway INB ASA INB ASA INB ASA IOWI ASA	JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	330 1,680 147 (110) 497 2,329	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de	HSBC  JP Morgan  Citibank Citibank	(272) (1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
(117) Uniba (Richard Control of C	nibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit) Inilever NV Inilever NV Inilever NV Volters Kluwer NV  Iorway INB ASA INB ASA INB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	1,815 302 (70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	1,680 147 (110) 497 2,329	Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de	JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	(1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
(Rr. 534 Unile 106 Unile 1,197 Unile 2,033 Wolte 1,197 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS	(Reit) Inilever NV Inilever NV Inilever NV Volters Kluwer NV Iorway INB ASA INB ASA INB ASA IOWI ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	147 (110) 497 2,329	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de	JP Morgan Citibank Citibank	(1,976) (188) (1) (7,027)
106 Unile 1,197 Unile 2,033 Wolfe  Non 2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amore (319	Inilever NV Inilever NV Volters Kluwer NV  Iorway NB ASA NB ASA NB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA	Citibank HSBC JP Morgan  HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(70) 466 501 (27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(110) 497 2,329 49	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd Spain ACS Actividades de	Citibank Citibank	(188) (1) (7,027)
1,197 Unile 2,033 Wolte 2,033 Wolte 2,033 Wolte 2,033 Wolte 2,033 Wolte 2,031 Mow (1,524) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent 39,400 Gent 139,400 Gent 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F 251 KB F 251 KB F 251 KB G (26) LG C (633) LG C	Inilever NV Volters Kluwer NV  Iorway NB ASA NB ASA NB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA	HSBC JP Morgan HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	(110) 497 2,329 49	Co Ltd SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de	Citibank	(1) (7,027)
2,033 Wolter  Non 2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (3,486) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sour (319) Amon (281) A	Volters Kluwer NV  Iorway INB ASA INB ASA INB ASA IOWI ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA	HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	2,329 49	SK Hynix Inc SK Telecom Co Ltd Spain ACS Actividades de	Citibank	(1) (7,027)
2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sour (319) Amon (281) Amon (281	lorway INB ASA INB ASA INB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(27,175) (1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	2,329 49	SK Télecom Co Ltd  Spain ACS Actividades de		(7,027)
2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amol (281) Amol (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	NB ASA NB ASA NB ASA 1owi ASA 1owi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,928) (1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	49	ACS Actividades de		(1,552)
2,510 DNB 1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amol (281) Amol (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	NB ASA NB ASA NB ASA 1owi ASA 1owi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	49	ACS Actividades de		
1,977 DNB 2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 1,308 Hana 1,308 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	NB ASA NB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,467) (1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	49	ACS Actividades de		
2,295 DNB (1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (3,486) Mors (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (21,007) Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 1,308 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	NB ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iowi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	Citibank HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,505) (1,104) (1,551) 954 418	49			
(1,574) Mow (1,524) Mow (2,480) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (22,607) Norsi (319) Amo (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amo (281) Amo (589) Hana (550) Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka (1,019) KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C (633) LG C	1owi ASA 1owi ASA 1owi ASA Iorsk Hydro ASA	HSBC JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,104) (1,551) 954 418		Construction y Servicios SA	JP Morgan	(2,313)
(1,524) Mow (3,486) Mow (2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sour (319) Amor (281) Amor (2	lowi ASA lowi ASA lorsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan Citibank HSBC	(1,551) 954 418		Aena SME SA '144A'	Citibank	(197)
(2,480) Norsi (22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,816 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Kaka (207) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	lorsk Hydro ASA	HSBC	418	/ !	Aena SME SA '144A'	HSBC	(74)
(22,607) Norsi 5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,816 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sou (319) Amoi (281) Amoi (207) Kaka	•			303	Aena SME SA '144A'	JP Morgan	9
5,935 Teler 1,383 Teler 1,816 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent Sou (319) Amor (281) Amor (281) Amor (281) Amor (281) Kaka (207) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C		Citibalik	8,740	178 607	Amadeus IT Group SA Amadeus IT Group SA	HSBC Citibank	64 (2,222)
1,383 Teler 1,816 Teler (1,610) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sout (319) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	elenor ASA	Citibank	305		Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	Citibalik	(2,222)
(1,610) Yara (330) Yara (330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amol (281) Amol (281) Amol (281) Amol (281) Amol (281) Amol (281) Amol (207) Kaka (207) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F (251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	elenor ASA	HSBC	745		Argentaria SA	Citibank	441
(330) Yara  Sing (2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Hana 1,308 Hana 1,308 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	elenor ASA	JP Morgan	1,235	(4,930)	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	11000	4 004
(2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amor (281) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	ara International ASA ara International ASA	Citibank HSBC	771 (9)	(2 570)	Argentaria SA Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	HSBC	1,031
(2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F (251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	ara momationar to t	11020	5,604	(2,010)	Argentaria SA	JP Morgan	712
(2,200) DBS (1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F (251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C					Banco de Sabadell SA	Citibank	914
(1,100) DBS 37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent (319) Amor (281) Amor (589 Hana 1,308 Hana (550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F (251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	ingapore			(14,525) (6,890)	Banco de Sabadell SA Banco Santander SA	JP Morgan Citibank	1,036 491
37,500 Gent 139,400 Gent  Sour (319) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	BS Group Holdings Ltd	HSBC	3,655	(10,340)	Banco Santander SA	HSBC	1,844
Sour (319) Amoi (281) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	BS Group Holdings Ltd Senting Singapore Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	1,827 (136)	(10,299)		JP Morgan	2,921
(319) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	Senting Singapore Ltd	HSBC	(8,090)	(7,727)	Bankia SA	Citibank	155
(319) Amor (281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	3 - 3 - 3 - 1 - 1		(2,744)	(103) (21,206)	Bankia SA Bankia SA	HSBC JP Morgan	12 2,556
(319) Amoi (281) Amoi 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C				3,910	Bankinter SA	Citibank	(524)
(281) Amor 589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	outh Korea			(1,732)	CaixaBank SA	Citibank	39
589 Hana 1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	morepacific Corp	Citibank	2,991	(10,498)	CaixaBank SA	HSBC	495
1,308 Hana 550 Hana (865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	Imorepacific Corp Iana Financial Group Inc	HSBC Citibank	8,108 (339)	(10,948) (1,110)	CaixaBank SA Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	JP Morgan HSBC	(81) (2,688)
(865) Kaka (207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	lana Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,041)		Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,177)
(207) Kaka 1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	lana Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(166)		Ferrovial SA	HSBC	(71)
1,019 KB F 251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	akao Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	566 1,104	, ,	Ferrovial SA	JP Morgan	(2,561)
251 KB F (26) LG C (633) LG C	B Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(3,301)		Ferrovial SA Ferrovial SA	JP Morgan Citibank	(3,150) 471
(633) LG C	B Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(814)		Ferrovial SA	HSBC	(124)
` '	G Chem Ltd	JP Morgan	645	. , ,	Ferrovial SA (Right)	Citibank	(11)
		Citibank HSBC	(842) 6,981	(2,050)	Grifols SA Grifols SA	Citibank	1,876
	G Display Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,617)	(856) 11,988	Iberdrola SA	JP Morgan Citibank	1,442 (53)
	G Household & Health		,	(1,196)	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	JP Morgan	1,922
	Caro I td	Citibank	(100)	(1,440)	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Citibank	2,089
	Care Ltd	HSBC Citibank	(5,353) (112)	(429) 3,116	Industria de Diseno Textil SA Red Electrica Corp SA	HSBC JP Morgan	618 1,269
	G Uplus Corp	HSBC	2,433	,	Siemens Gamesa Renewable	JF Morgan	1,209
(736) NAVE		Citibank	804		Energy SA	HSBC	19,453
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp	JP Morgan	(632)	5,509	Telefonica SA	Citibank	(418)
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp	Citibank Citibank	(407) (511)	16,184	Telefonica SA	HSBC	(361)
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp ICSoft Corp		(011)				25,835
Co	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp	Ollibarik	(829)		Sweden		
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp I-Oil Corp Iamsung Electro-Mechanics Co Ltd	Citibank		(600)	Alfa Laval AB	Citibank	789
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp I-Oil Corp amsung Electro-Mechanics Co Ltd amsung Electro-Mechanics	Citibank	/1 GOO\	350	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	Citibank	(219)
	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp lAVER Corp lAVER Corp lCSoft Corp lCSoft Corp	Citibank HSBC	(1,698) (11.458)		Assa Abloy AB 'B'	JP Morgan Citibank	(371) (492)
(Pr	G Uplus Corp otte Chemical Corp IAVER Corp IAVER Corp ICSoft Corp I-Oil Corp amsung Electro-Mechanics Co Ltd amsung Electro-Mechanics	Citibank	(1,698) (11,458)	290 232	Atlas Copco AB	VIIII ALI IL	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Sweden continued				Switzerland continued		
2,849	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	HSBC	(8,611)	(506)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	JP Morgan	(181)
(280)	Boliden AB	Citibank	526	(1,230)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	HSBC	(441)
` ,	Boliden AB	HSBC	524		Clariant AG	Citibank	1,199
, ,	Boliden AB	JP Morgan	449		Clariant AG	JP Morgan	220
(280) (220)	Boliden AB Boliden AB	Citibank JP Morgan	(125) (98)		Credit Suisse Group AG Credit Suisse Group AG	Citibank HSBC	4,727 357
(1,058)	Epiroc AB 'A'	Citibank	917		Credit Suisse Group AG	JP Morgan	870
	Epiroc AB 'A'	JP Morgan	4,607	. , ,	Geberit AG	Citibank	171
. , ,	Essity AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(320)		Geberit AG	JP Morgan	66
(1,466)	Essity AB 'B'	Citibank	1,108	(26)		Citibank	(52)
(1,120)	Essity AB 'B'	HSBC	(19)	(10)	Givaudan SA	HSBC	(135)
296	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Citibank	(358)	(14)	Givaudan SA	JP Morgan	(70)
1,499	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	HSBC	(3,127)	(1,221)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	Citibank	2,903
1,294	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(2,700)	1,087	Kuehne + Nagel		
	Hexagon AB 'B'	HSBC	4,162		International AG	Citibank	(2,271)
(2,028)	Hexagon AB 'B'	Citibank	7,513	106	Kuehne + Nagel		
(1,028)	Hexagon AB 'B'	JP Morgan	4,320		International AG	JP Morgan	(1,076)
(1,840)	ICA Gruppen AB	JP Morgan	(2,906)	214	Kuehne + Nagel	LICDO	(0.470)
(1,033)	ICA Gruppen AB	Citibank	434	(2.762)	International AG	HSBC Citibank	(2,172)
(994) 1,115	ICA Gruppen AB Investor AB 'B'	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,617) (3,336)	(2,762) 1,522	LafargeHolcim Ltd Logitech International SA	Citibank	10,415 (3,649)
1,113	Investor AB 'B'	Citibank	(4,502)		Lonza Group AG	JP Morgan	2,470
1,587	Investor AB 'B'	HSBC	(4,718)	, ,	Lonza Group AG	Citibank	4,363
(2,201)	Kinnevik AB 'B'	Citibank	4,181		Lonza Group AG	HSBC	5,624
(620)	Kinnevik AB 'B'	HSBC	1,809	901	Nestle SA	Citibank	27
(344)	Kinnevik AB 'B'	JP Morgan	1,004	150	Nestle SA	HSBC	327
8,571	Sandvik AB	HSBC	(18,486)	2,985	Nestle SA	JP Morgan	3,891
4,868	Sandvik AB	JP Morgan	(10,200)	11	Partners Group Holding AG	HSBC	(751)
(5,162)	Skandinaviska Enskilda			9	Partners Group Holding AG	JP Morgan	(614)
	Banken AB 'A'	JP Morgan	2,568	3	Partners Group Holding AG	Citibank	(103)
2,870	Skanska AB 'B'	Citibank	(1,882)	66	Roche Holding AG	Citibank	(272)
1,220	Skanska AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(909)	1,289	Roche Holding AG	HSBC	(4,104)
5,993	SKF AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(11,542)	106	Schindler Holding AG	HSBC	(369)
706 5,879	SKF AB 'B'	Citibank	(715)	66	Schindler Holding AG	JP Morgan	(230)
5,679 456	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B' Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	JP Morgan Citibank	(4,862) (243)	364 17	Schindler Holding AG SGS SA	Citibank Citibank	(2,515) (846)
1,190		Citibank	(347)	3	SGS SA	JP Morgan	(182)
490	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 'A'		(373)	108	SGS SA	HSBC	(6,555)
275	Swedbank AB 'A'	JP Morgan	(306)	(791)		Citibank	5,548
628	Swedbank AB 'A'	HSBC	(699)	, ,	Sika AG	JP Morgan	476
641	Swedbank AB 'A'	Citibank	(212)	` 2	Sonova Holding AG	Citibank	(7)
(800)	Swedish Orphan Biovitrum AB	JP Morgan	176	184	Sonova Holding AG	HSBC	2,673
(628)	Swedish Orphan Biovitrum AB	Citibank	603	101	Straumann Holding AG	JP Morgan	(1,789)
, , ,	Tele2 AB 'B'	Citibank	210	(267)	Swatch Group AG/The	Citibank	6,933
,	Tele2 AB 'B'	HSBC	(1,763)		Swatch Group AG/The	HSBC	1,430
(3,594)	Tele2 AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,037)	, ,	Swatch Group AG/The	JP Morgan	6,086
(2,035)	Telefonaktiebolaget LM	ID Massas	(440)	176	Swiss Life Holding AG	Citibank	(770)
2 520	Ericsson 'B' Telia Co AB	JP Morgan	(440)	175 102	Swiss Life Holding AG Swiss Life Holding AG	JP Morgan	392
3,538 3,676	Telia Co AB	Citibank HSBC	(345) (336)	622	Swiss Re AG	HSBC Citibank	291 235
6,840	Telia Co AB	JP Morgan	(643)	130	Swiss Re AG	HSBC	607
4,651	Volvo AB 'B'	Citibank	(3,319)	42	Swiss Re AG	JP Morgan	129
2,724	Volvo AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(3,331)	123	Swisscom AG	Citibank	(918)
,		3	(59,747)	87	Swisscom AG	HSBC	502
			(39,747)	178	Swisscom AG	JP Morgan	1,027
	Switzerland			(37)	Temenos AG	HSBC	(243)
(500)	ABB Ltd	Citibank	252	(90)	Temenos AG	JP Morgan	(415)
	ABB Ltd	HSBC	1,060	(80)	Temenos AG	Citibank	545
970	Adecco Group AG	HSBC	(3,146)	(1,990)	UBS Group AG	HSBC	1,970
659	Baloise Holding AG	HSBC	104	(1,054)	Vifor Pharma AG	Citibank	3,303
223	Baloise Holding AG	Citibank	61	85	Zurich Insurance Group AG	JP Morgan	507
214	Baloise Holding AG	JP Morgan	140	114	Zurich Insurance Group AG	Citibank	(340)
(13)	Barry Callebaut AG	JP Morgan	(1,423)	242	Zurich Insurance Group AG	HSBC	1,445
(11)	Barry Callebaut AG	Citibank	(252)				44,560
(3)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &						
	Spruengli AG	Citibank	493		Taiwan		
(2)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	ID Manier	400	(30,000)	Cathay Financial Holding	ID Max: : :	4.040
/441	Spruengli AG	JP Morgan	428	(22.000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	4,018
(11)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt & Spruengli AG	HSBC	1,944	(22,000) (35,069)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd Delta Electronics Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	1,050 18,273
(2.567)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Citibank	4,240	(11,000)	MediaTek Inc	JP Morgan	2,061

	Tor unierence as at 31	,	Notaliand				Not
			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	Taiwan continued				United Kingdom continu	ed	
8,000	Nanya Technology Corp	HSBC	175	, ,	Ferguson Plc	Citibank	3,128
3,000	Nanya Technology Corp	JP Morgan	(126)	(533)	Ferguson Plc	HSBC	2,210
10,000	Taiwan Semiconductor Manufacturing Co Ltd	HSBC	(9,600)	(350) (10,835)	<u> </u>	JP Morgan Citibank	729 (4,556)
4,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	ПОВО	(3,000)		Fresnillo Plc	JP Morgan	(1,616)
,	Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,835)	293	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	HSBC	10
(13,000)	Uni-President			6,063	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	JP Morgan	214
500,000	Enterprises Corp	JP Morgan	(1,314)	652	Halma Plc Halma Plc	HSBC	152
562,000	United Microelectronics Corp	HSBC	(15,157)	828 (3.863)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(121) 3,842
9,000	Yageo Corp	HSBC	(11,424)	(1,736)	•	Citibank	1,093
3,000	Yageo Corp	JP Morgan	(3,803)		Hiscox Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,410)
			(19,682)		HSBC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	1,279
			<u>-</u>	(5,607)	HSBC Holdings Plc Informa Plc	Citibank Citibank	906 646
	United Kingdom			(7,548) 246	InterContinental Hotels	Cilibank	040
352	3i Group Plc	HSBC	(29)	240	Group Plc	Citibank	(260)
4,234 (785)	3i Group Plc Admiral Group Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,013) 702	790	InterContinental Hotels		, ,
, ,	Antofagasta Plc	Citibank	815	0.533	Group Plc	HSBC	1,298
	Antofagasta Plc	JP Morgan	14,235	2,577	InterContinental Hotels Group Plc	JP Morgan	4,234
	Ashtead Group Plc	JP Morgan	1,732	(706)	Intertek Group Plc	JP Morgan	(493)
	Ashtead Group Plc	Citibank	456 1.579	(2,282)	Intertek Group Plc	Citibank	(1,781)
3,246	Ashtead Group Plc Associated British Foods Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	1,578 (2,166)	(312)	Intertek Group Plc	HSBC	(519)
449	Associated British Foods Plc	HSBC	(300)	14,762	ITV Plc	HSBC	(3,150)
811	Associated British Foods Plc	Citibank	(684)	4,153 687	ITV Plc ITV Plc	JP Morgan	(886)
` ,	AstraZeneca Plc	Citibank	295	22,939	J Sainsbury Plc	Citibank HSBC	(30) (2,592)
	AstraZeneca Plc	HSBC	14	18,439	J Sainsbury Plc	Citibank	221
7,273	AstraZeneca Plc Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan HSBC	59 1,776	7,677	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	(726)
1,023	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	250	462	Johnson Matthey Plc	Citibank	(397)
(5,910)	Aviva Plc	HSBC	(118)	360 270	Johnson Matthey Plc Johnson Matthey Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(234) (273)
	Barratt Developments Plc	Citibank	59	(10,865)	Just Eat Plc	Citibank	3,611
(1,020) 227	Barratt Developments Plc Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	79 (446)	(9,462)	Kingfisher Plc	Citibank	89
1,534	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(3,013)		Kingfisher Plc	HSBC	663
4,239	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,711)	(5,005)	Kingfisher Plc Land Securities Group	JP Morgan	1,985
11,664	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Citibank	(1,263)	4,822	Plc (Reit)	HSBC	(4,848)
. , ,	BT Group Plc	Citibank	758	4,839	Land Securities Group	11000	(1,010)
(13,677)	BT Group Plc BT Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	2,196 3,474		Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(3,242)
(2,640)	Bunzi Pic	Citibank	1,024	19,676	Land Securities Group	0	(4.004)
(1,450)	Bunzl Plc	HSBC	1,973	0.420	Plc (Reit) Legal & General Group Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(4,304) (1,779)
, ,	Bunzl Plc	JP Morgan	1,513		Legal & General Group Plc	Citibank	(1,779)
1,872	Burberry Group Plo	HSBC Citibank	(4,803) (9,320)		Lloyds Banking Group Plc	HSBC	(9,039)
5,398 260	Burberry Group Plc Burberry Group Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	(699)	(883)	London Stock Exchange		
1,231	Coca-Cola HBC AG	HSBC	1,191	(505)	Group Plc	HSBC	(1,089)
521	Coca-Cola HBC AG	JP Morgan	219	(565)	London Stock Exchange Group Plc	JP Morgan	(697)
834	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Citibank	(283)	42,280	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	HSBC	(22,809)
	Croda International Plc Croda International Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	472 949	8,221	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Citibank	(1,832)
, ,	DCC Plc	HSBC	138	2,705	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	(1,526)
	DCC Plc	JP Morgan	831	1,644	Marks & Spencer Group Pla	Citibank HSBC	889
	DCC Plc	Citibank	600	8,456 541	Marks & Spencer Group Plc Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	4,573 293
2,697	Diageo Plc	Citibank	(136)	2,878	Meggitt Plc	JP Morgan	(1,725)
873 1,130	Diageo Plc Diageo Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	787 791	(1,524)	Micro Focus International Plc	JP Morgan	(1,700)
12,260	Direct Line Insurance	or worgan	751	2,943	Mondi Plc	HSBC	(834)
,	Group Plc	Citibank	(505)	435	Mondi Plc	JP Morgan	(123)
4,035	Direct Line Insurance			(6,115) (694)	National Grid Plc National Grid Plc	Citibank HSBC	1,786 294
0.050	Group Plc	JP Morgan	218	(117)	National Grid Plc	JP Morgan	50
8,053	Direct Line Insurance Group Plc	HSBC	257	1,293	Next Plc	JP Morgan	1,465
(35,586)	DS Smith Plc	Citibank	8,048	92	Next Plc	Citibank	(9)
	DS Smith Plc	HSBC	7,594	(3,330)	NMC Health Plc	Citibank	8,511 6,830
(1,107)		JP Morgan	468	(1,355) (431)	NMC Health Plc NMC Health Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	6,830 2,507
(5,880)		Citibank	3,805	(4,338)	Ocado Group Plc	JP Morgan	8,300
(5,107) (3,811)	easyJet Plc easyJet Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	10,765 6,515	(11,806)	Ocado Group Plc	Citibank	6,094
4,437	Experian Plc	JP Morgan	9,822	9,388	Pearson Plc	Citibank	(2,198)
		-					

la la"	Description	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	II - Ese	Description	O a maria a maria	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio
lolding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United Kingdom continu			(222)	United States		
520	Pearson Plc	JP Morgan	(20)	( - /	3M Co	HSBC	3,79
1,582	Pearson Plc	HSBC	(458)	. ,	3M Co	JP Morgan	2,83
2,914	Persimmon Plc	HSBC	(5,650)	(312)	Abbott Laboratories	HSBC	14
820	Persimmon Plc	JP Morgan	(1,412)	952	AbbVie Inc	HSBC	(1,2)
420	Persimmon Plc	Citibank	(188)	646	AbbVie Inc	JP Morgan	(86
( /	Prudential Plc	Citibank	637	(59)	Abiomed Inc Abiomed Inc	HSBC Citibank	(1
,	Prudential Plc	HSBC	2,167	( - /	Abiomed Inc		
,	Prudential Plc	JP Morgan	3,331	(2) 319	Accenture Plc 'A'	JP Morgan HSBC	1,26
	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(370) (5,715)	259	Accenture Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	99
,	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	Citibank	514	347	Accenture Plc 'A'	Citibank	(9)
2,541	RELX Plc	HSBC	2,507	(345)	Activision Blizzard Inc	Citibank	(3.
1,374	RELX PIC	JP Morgan	1,669	(118)		HSBC	4;
	Rentokil Initial Plc	JP Morgan	2,495		Activision Blizzard Inc	JP Morgan	1,9
	Rentokil Initial Plc	Citibank	1,061	227	Acuity Brands Inc	Citibank	(3,9
. , ,	Rightmove Plc	Citibank	(120)	155	Acuity Brands Inc	JP Morgan	(3,5
		JP Morgan	(120)	59	Adobe Inc	Citibank	(6,6
1,090	Rio Tinto Plc	Citibank	(1,983)	119	Adobe Inc	HSBC	(8
977	Rio Tinto Plc	HSBC	1,335	18	Adobe Inc	JP Morgan	(1
1,219	Rio Tinto Plc	JP Morgan	1,379	74	Advance Auto Parts Inc	HSBC	(2
	Royal Bank of Scotland	guii	1,070	69	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Citibank	(7
(00, 100)	Group Plc	Citibank	1,349	(1.218)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Citibank	(4
35,184	Royal Mail Plc	Citibank	(7,885)	(1,939)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	HSBC	(1,3
	RSA Insurance Group Plc	Citibank	2,424		Advanced Micro Devices Inc	JP Morgan	(2,9
(1,778)	RSA Insurance Group Plc	HSBC	(376)		AerCap Holdings NV	Citibank	1,
	RSA Insurance Group Plc	JP Morgan	(107)		AerCap Holdings NV	HSBC	, 3
730	Sage Group Plc/The	Citibank	(233)	(485)	AerCap Holdings NV	JP Morgan	2,6
1,391	Sage Group Plc/The	HSBC	469	417	Agilent Technologies Inc	Citibank	(5
7,081	Sage Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	2,389	1,202	Agilent Technologies Inc	HSBC	(9,9
1,077	Schroders Plc	HSBC	(2,847)	786	Agilent Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(5,5
234	Severn Trent Plc	Citibank	164	(1,894)	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	HSBC	2,3
212	Severn Trent Plc	HSBC	95	(560)	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	6
271	Severn Trent Plc	JP Morgan	121	(270)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	JP Morgan	(6
5,807	Smith & Nephew Plc	Citibank	914	(1,685)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Citibank	(4,5
338	Smith & Nephew Plc	JP Morgan	364	(931)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	HSBC	(2,1
796	Smith & Nephew Plc	HSBC	857	52	Air Products & Chemicals Inc	Citibank	(2
(2,601)	Smiths Group Plc	JP Morgan	2,458	271	Akamai Technologies Inc	Citibank	3)
(4,304)	Smiths Group Plc	Citibank	3,441	1,826	Akamai Technologies Inc	HSBC	(1,8
(1,078)	Smiths Group Plc	HSBC	979	971	Akamai Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(9
	St James's Place Plc	HSBC	2,596	(173)	Alaska Air Group Inc	Citibank	4
(12,773)	Standard Chartered Plc	Citibank	965	(416)	Alaska Air Group Inc	HSBC	1,
(1,320)	Standard Chartered Plc	HSBC	(78)	(658)	Alaska Air Group Inc	JP Morgan	1,6
(15,556)	Standard Life Aberdeen Plc	HSBC	783	(220)	Albemarle Corp	Citibank	3
53,634	Taylor Wimpey Plc	JP Morgan	(7,714)	(1,382)	Albemarle Corp	JP Morgan	10,7
9,228	Taylor Wimpey Plc	Citibank	(302)	(1,128)	Albemarle Corp	HSBC	8,8
6,807	Taylor Wimpey Plc	HSBC	(1,016)	(40)	Alexandria Real Estate		
(10,952)	Tesco Plc	JP Morgan	2,468		Equities Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	
(8,572)	Tesco Plc	HSBC	1,932	(123)	Alexandria Real Estate		
(7,283)	Tesco Plc	Citibank	651	(44.4)	Equities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	
	TUI AG	JP Morgan	65	(114)	Alexandria Real Estate		
880	Unilever Plc	Citibank	(222)	,,	Equities Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(3
633	Unilever Plc	HSBC	1,433		Align Technology Inc	Citibank	5,3
1,654	Unilever Plc	JP Morgan	4,248	. ,	Allgn Technology Inc	HSBC	4
339	United Utilities Group Plc	Citibank	61	(20)	Alleghany Corp	Citibank	ţ
2,140	United Utilities Group Plc	JP Morgan	264	(55)	Alleghany Corp	HSBC	1
1,434	United Utilities Group Plc	HSBC	47	(126)	Alleghany Corp	JP Morgan	1,
22,596	Vodafone Group Plc	Citibank	1,189	(64)	Allegion Plc	HSBC Citibank	2
19,229	Vodafone Group Plc	JP Morgan	(1,814)	(83)	Allegion Plc	Citibank	3
51,004	Vodafone Group Plc	HSBC	(5,044)	(133)	Allergan Pla	HSBC Citibank	2,4
. ,	Whitbread Plc	HSBC	(261)	(125)	Allergan Plc	Citibank	2,2
	Whitbread Plc	JP Morgan	(1,098)	(311)	Alliana Pata Customa Cara	JP Morgan	5,5
. ,	Whitbread Plc	Citibank	(715)	160	Alliance Data Systems Corp	JP Morgan	(1,2
1,575	Wm Morrison	10.17		340	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Citibank	(2,3
	Supermarkets Plc	JP Morgan	(324)	89	Alliance Data Systems Corp	HSBC	(1,0
13,243	Wm Morrison			600	Allison Transmission	11000	
	Supermarkets Plc	Citibank	(2,026)		Holdings Inc	HSBC	(1,0
1,790	WPP Plc	Citibank	(640)	4,027	Allison Transmission	10.14	
1,962	WPP Plc	HSBC	(830)		Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(14,1
	MUDD DIA	ID Margan	(94)	926	Allison Transmission		
440	WPP Plc	JP Morgan	(94)	020	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,5

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
Holding	Description	Counterparty	03D	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	03D
	United States continued				United States continued		
1,228	Allstate Corp/The	JP Morgan	(172)	(339)	Arista Networks Inc	HSBC	7,116
254 1,938	Allstate Corp/The Ally Financial Inc	Citibank HSBC	(485) (736)	(213)	Arista Networks Inc Arista Networks Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	1,678 754
5,421	Ally Financial Inc	Citibank	(4,391)	247	Arrow Electronics Inc	Citibank	(635)
1,320	Ally Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(393)	610	Arrow Electronics Inc	HSBC	(1,692)
	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(607)	720	Arrow Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	(2,698)
(153)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	HSBC	163		Arthur J Gallagher & Co	HSBC	(2,234)
(588) (4)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc Alphabet Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Citibank	2,033 137	1,790	Arthur J Gallagher & Co Aspen Technology Inc	Citibank Citibank	74 (3,920)
	Alphabet Inc 'A'	HSBC	112	81	Aspen Technology Inc	HSBC	(252)
(10)	Alphabet Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	619		Assurant Inc	Citibank	(2)
	Alphabet Inc 'C'	Citibank	1,388	, ,	Assurant Inc	JP Morgan	(780)
, ,	Alphabet Inc 'C'	JP Morgan HSBC	1,035		Assurant Inc AT&T Inc	HSBC Citibank	(723)
90	Amazon.com Inc Amdocs Ltd	HSBC	1,967 (45)		AT&T Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	2,579 (307)
	American Campus	11020	(10)		AT&T Inc	HSBC	(1,063)
,	Communities Inc (Reit)	HSBC	435	(388)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Citibank	423
(943)	American Campus	15.14	0.40	(1,012)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	(8,086)
(031)	Communities Inc (Reit) American Campus	JP Morgan	616	(256)	Autodesk Inc Automatic Data Processing Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	2,824 337
(931)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	614	593	Automatic Data Processing Inc	Citibank	(2,099)
457	American Express Co	Citibank	(2,203)	449	Automatic Data Processing Inc	HSBC	226
434	American Express Co	HSBC	(998)	25	AvalonBay Communities		
719	American Express Co	JP Morgan	(1,625)	450	Inc (Reit)	HSBC	109
1,611	American Financial Group Inc/OH	HSBC	(6,573)	156	AvalonBay Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(390)
153	American Financial Group	TIODC	(0,373)	527	AvalonBay Communities	Citibarik	(390)
	Inc/OH	Citibank	(393)	02.	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	2,298
(527)	American International			954	Avery Dennison Corp	JP Morgan	(2,290)
(0.000)	Group Inc	Citibank	827	1,678	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc	HSBC	(1,963)
(2,883)	American International Group Inc	HSBC	(2,969)	563 853	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc AXA Equitable Holdings Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(659) (452)
(248)	American Tower Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(4,070)		Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	HSBC	3,701
(452)	American Water Works Co Inc	HSBC	(3,019)	(1,487)	Ball Corp	HSBC	1,591
. ,	American Water Works Co Inc	Citibank	(21)	(766)	Ball Corp	Citibank	475
72 636	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Citibank	(549)	(356)	Ball Corp	JP Morgan	384
329	Ameriprise Financial Inc Ameriprise Financial Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(2,728) (1,350)	(236)	Bank of New York Mellon Corp/The	HSBC	1,302
77	AmerisourceBergen Corp	Citibank	(343)	(787)	Bausch Health Cos Inc	HSBC	3,838
80	Ametek Inc	JP Morgan	(293)	(255)	Bausch Health Cos Inc	JP Morgan	1,433
633	Ametek Inc	Citibank	(1,850)	105	Baxter International Inc	Citibank	(234)
681 471	Ametek Inc Amgen Inc	HSBC Citibank	(1,817) (1,658)	1,700 (438)	Baxter International Inc BB&T Corp	HSBC HSBC	(5,695) 840
1,470	Amgen Inc	HSBC	(6,279)	(310)	BB&T Corp	Citibank	667
464	Amgen Inc	JP Morgan	(1,326)	(546)	BB&T Corp	JP Morgan	1,360
(440)	Amphenol Corp 'A'	HSBC	3,027	(822)	Becton Dickinson and Co	HSBC	(2,357)
(985) (232)	Analog Devices Inc Analog Devices Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	13,534 3,188	(289)	Becton Dickinson and Co Becton Dickinson and Co	JP Morgan Citibank	(866) 637
156	Ansys Inc	Citibank	(916)	(610)		HSBC	2,666
211	Ansys Inc	JP Morgan	(1,879)	(130)	Berry Global Group Inc	Citibank	104
257	ANSYS Inc	HSBC	(2,381)	1,580	Best Buy Co Inc	HSBC	(16,385)
724	AO Smith Corp	Citibank	(1,823)	1,274	Best Buy Co Inc	Citibank	(7,296)
(85) (12)	Aon Plc Aon Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(271) (38)	888 (144)	Best Buy Co Inc Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	JP Morgan HSBC	(7,591) 1,892
68	Apple Inc	HSBC	(1,770)	(209)	Bio-Techne Corp	HSBC	1,954
130	Applied Materials Inc	Citibank	(165)	(83)	Bio-Techne Corp	Citibank	784
666	Applied Materials Inc	HSBC	(1,572)	(265)	Bio-Techne Corp	JP Morgan	1,961
67	Applied Materials Inc	JP Morgan	(158)	1,216	Biogen Inc	Citibank	(17,012)
(108) (59)	AptarGroup Inc Aptiv Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	116 833	189 326	Biogen Inc Biogen Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,552) (3,122)
(238)	Aptiv Plc	Citibank	893	(1,707)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	HSBC	(3,122)
(472)	Aptiv Plc	JP Morgan	4,838	290	Black Knight Inc	HSBC	(20)
530	Aramark	HSBC	1,802	120	Black Knight Inc	JP Morgan	(47)
(220)	Aramark	JP Morgan	811 240	(1,220)	Bluebird Bio Inc Bluebird Bio Inc	HSBC ID Morgan	15,991
(338) (1,598)	Arch Capital Group Ltd Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Citibank HSBC	4,318	(57)	Booking Holdings Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	771 393
(412)	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Citibank	544	(4)	Booking Holdings Inc	Citibank	366
(1,484)	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	JP Morgan	6,159	(18)	Booking Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,766
(4,297)	Arconic Inc	HSBC Citibank	2,191	1,200	BorgWarner Inc	Citibank	216
(963) (3,788)	Arconic Inc Arconic Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	472 1,932	221 483	Boston Properties Inc (Reit) Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	HSBC HSBC	(241) (947)
(0,700)		o. morgan	1,002		2oto. myoro oquibb oo	. 1000	(371)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	JP Morgan	(3,220)	(330)	Chubb Ltd	ID Morgon	(204)
,	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Citibank	(2,455)	(366)		JP Morgan Citibank	(384) (128)
,	Broadridge Financial	Citibarik	(2,400)	, ,	Church & Dwight Co Inc	JP Morgan	(874)
342	Solutions Inc	HSBC	8,035	(83)	S .	HSBC	(109)
528	Broadridge Financial		3,555	(90)	3	Citibank	557
	Solutions Inc	Citibank	602	(61)	0 1	JP Morgan	602
(1,538)	Brown & Brown Inc	JP Morgan	861	(480)	Cincinnati Financial Corp	HSBC	(1,354)
(334)	Brown & Brown Inc	Citibank	214	86	Cintas Corp	Citibank	(384)
` ,	Brown & Brown Inc	HSBC	392	178	Cintas Corp	JP Morgan	235
, ,	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	HSBC	1,721	1,808	Cisco Systems Inc	HSBC	(2,079)
	Bunge Ltd	JP Morgan	3,695	243	Cisco Systems Inc	Citibank	(819)
	Bunge Ltd	HSBC Citibank	1,706	766	Cisco Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(881)
	Bunge Ltd Burlington Stores Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	1,080 (1,472)	674 1,961	CIT Group Inc CIT Group Inc	HSBC Citibank	(2,487) (4,275)
	Burlington Stores Inc	Citibank	(632)	1,311	Citizens Financial Group Inc	HSBC	(3,187)
	Cadence Design Systems Inc		(7,108)	1,737	Citizens Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(4,499)
2,837	Cadence Design Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(14,292)	214	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(385)
	Cadence Design Systems Inc		(2,478)	815	Citrix Systems Inc	Citibank	(1,858)
(218)	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	HSBC	(715)	3,135	Citrix Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(11,464)
	Camden Property Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	71	521	Citrix Systems Inc	HSBC	(1,609)
	Campbell Soup Co	HSBC	625	( - /	Clorox Co/The	JP Morgan	(27)
	Campbell Soup Co	JP Morgan	3,787	· ,	Clorox Co/The	Citibank	114
	Campbell Soup Co	Citibank	346		CME Group Inc	HSBC	(4,579)
	Capital One Financial Corp Capital One Financial Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(524) (3,181)		CME Group Inc CME Group Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,755) (2,229)
	Capital One Financial Corp	HSBC	(724)	472	Coca-Cola Co/The	HSBC	496
	Capri Holdings Ltd	Citibank	6,810		Coca-Cola European	11000	100
	Capri Holdings Ltd	HSBC	8,131	(===)	Partners Plc	HSBC	(205)
(952)	Capri Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	8,691	(1,580)	Cognex Corp	HSBC	10,175
140	Cardinal Health Inc	Citibank	(647)	(419)	Cognizant Technology		
	Cardinal Health Inc	JP Morgan	(1,443)		Solutions Corp 'A'	HSBC	(1,215)
	Cardinal Health Inc	HSBC	(2,970)	(92)	Cognizant Technology	ID M	(007)
, ,	Carlisle Cos Inc	HSBC	184	(05)	Solutions Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(267)
	CarMax Inc Caterpillar Inc	HSBC Citibank	(1,601) 2,590	(85)	Cognizant Technology Solutions Corp 'A'	Citibank	(32)
, ,	Caterpillar Inc	JP Morgan	889	496	Colgate-Palmolive Co	HSBC	(422)
. ,	Cboe Global Markets Inc	HSBC	(3,084)	387	Columbia Sportswear Co	Citibank	(2,032)
	Cboe Global Markets Inc	JP Morgan	(392)	108	Columbia Sportswear Co	JP Morgan	(575)
2,382	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(9,332)	778	Comerica Inc	HSBC	(4,547)
	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Citibank	(556)	1,035	Commerce Bancshares		
	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	HSBC	(1,073)		Inc/MO	Citibank	(1,987)
	CDK Global Inc	JP Morgan	(2,115)	(4,685)	Conagra Brands Inc	Citibank	9,323
	CDK Global Inc CDK Global Inc	Citibank HSBC	(1,188)		Conagra Brands Inc Conagra Brands Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	3,081 8,091
	CDW Corp/DE	Citibank	(3,344) (2,374)		Consolidated Edison Inc	HSBC	464
	CDW Corp/DE	HSBC	(1,370)		Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	HSBC	16,075
	CDW Corp/DE	JP Morgan	(1,049)	(45)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,382
	Celanese Corp	HSBC	(3,885)	(323)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	HSBC	3,004
	Celanese Corp	JP Morgan	(11,694)	· ,	Cooper Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	357
	Celanese Corp	Citibank	(492)	(38)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	Citibank	446
	Celgene Corp	JP Morgan	(1,261)	, ,	Copart Inc	HSBC	(1,040)
	Celgene Corp	Citibank	(750)	(284)	Copart Inc	Citibank	(1,792)
	Celgene Corp	HSBC	(345)		Copart Inc Corning Inc	JP Morgan	(4,080)
	Centene Corp Centene Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	119 74	1,511 2,124	Corning Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(2,984) (4,673)
` ,	CenterPoint Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(7,082)		Costco Wholesale Corp	Citibank	581
	CenterPoint Energy Inc	Citibank	(2,271)	(60)	Costco Wholesale Corp	HSBC	470
	CenturyLink Inc	Citibank	(938)	, ,	Costco Wholesale Corp	JP Morgan	1,200
(2,923)	CenturyLink Inc	JP Morgan	2,164	367	Crane Co	HSBC	(3,053)
184	Cerner Corp	HSBC	219	589	Crane Co	JP Morgan	(4,900)
	Cerner Corp	JP Morgan	124	(224)	Crown Castle International		
	Cerner Corp	Citibank	(108)	/40=	Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(1,483)
	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Citibank	(2,711)	(137)	Crown Castle International	Citiberal	(507)
	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	HSBC ID Morgan	(2,306)	/444\	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(507)
	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc Charles Schwab Corp/The	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,449) 6,098	(111)	Crown Castle International Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(735)
	Charles Schwab Corp/The	JP Morgan	3,826	355	CSX Corp	Citibank	(1,271)
	•				CSX Corp	JP Morgan	
	Chemours Co/The	HSBC	(22,725)	1,492	OOK OOIP	or worgan	(6,406)
2,873	Chemours Co/The Cheniere Energy Inc	HSBC	2,019	344	CSX Corp	HSBC	(1,474)
2,873 (1,174) (592)				344 (340)			

			Net unrealised appreciation/				Net unrealised appreciation/
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	(depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
315	Cummins Inc	Citibank	(2,945)	182	Eli Lilly & Co	Citibank	(495)
599	Cummins Inc	HSBC	(6,709)	652	,	HSBC	(645)
364	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Citibank	(2,013)	32	,	JP Morgan	(32)
	CVS Health Corp CVS Health Corp	Citibank HSBC	1,054 717	19 763	Emerson Electric Co Emerson Electric Co	HSBC ID Margan	(112)
, ,	CVS Health Corp	JP Morgan	4,845	1,722	Encompass Health Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	(4,494) (7,813)
533	Cypress Semiconductor Corp	HSBC	506	485	Encompass Health Corp	Citibank	(727)
115	Cypress Semiconductor Corp	JP Morgan	109		EPAM Systems Inc	HSBC	(106)
	Danaher Corp	HSBC	26		Equinix Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(1,819)
. ,	Danaher Corp	Citibank	29		Equinix Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(288)
(140)	Danaher Corp	JP Morgan	55	. , ,	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Citibank	140
1,000 291	Darden Restaurants Inc Darden Restaurants Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(2,443) (936)	1,165 517	Equity Residential (Reit) Equity Residential (Reit)	HSBC JP Morgan	1,561 693
329	DaVita Inc	Citibank	(1,596)		Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	HSBC	15
281	DaVita Inc	HSBC	(2,195)		Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	114
698	DaVita Inc	JP Morgan	(3,448)	106	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Citibank	(475)
(1,188)	Deere & Co	HSBC	16,453	534	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	HSBC	(1,954)
` ,	Deere & Co	JP Morgan	752		Eversource Energy	HSBC	(1,032)
(236) 472	Deere & Co Delta Air Lines Inc	Citibank	(109)		Eversource Energy	Citibank	82
504	Delta Air Lines Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,781) (680)	3,979	Eversource Energy Exelon Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	253 (5,531)
410	Delta Air Lines Inc	HSBC	(1,386)	1,666	Exelon Corp	JP Morgan	(1,166)
(2,619)	Dentsply Sirona Inc	HSBC	4,606	126	Exelon Corp	HSBC	(88)
(1,885)		Citibank	2,714	(201)		HSBC	1,313
(522)	Dentsply Sirona Inc	JP Morgan	944	2,224	Expeditors International		
(576)	DexCom Inc	HSBC	92		of Washington Inc	Citibank	(8,785)
(287)		JP Morgan	151	1,900	Expeditors International	LICDO	(44, 400)
(362) (528)	DexCom Inc Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Citibank HSBC	246 (20)	1,482	of Washington Inc Expeditors International	HSBC	(11,400)
	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Citibank	1,271	1,402	of Washington Inc	JP Morgan	(8,122)
957	Discover Financial Services	JP Morgan	(3,847)	(70)	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	HSBC	75
73	Discover Financial Services	Citibank	(249)		Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(82)
856	Discover Financial Services	HSBC	(3,441)	29	F5 Networks Inc	HSBC	(438)
(770)		HSBC	173	146	F5 Networks Inc	JP Morgan	(2,205)
(1,419) (3,928)	Discovery Inc 'C' DocuSign Inc	Citibank Citibank	(28) (1,414)	557 (228)	F5 Networks Inc Facebook Inc 'A'	Citibank Citibank	(3,225) 1,518
(647)	DocuSign Inc	HSBC	(1,175)	, ,	Facebook Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	7,428
(626)	DocuSign Inc	JP Morgan	(1,026)	262	Fair Isaac Corp	HSBC	2,512
(65)	Domino's Pizza Inc	JP Morgan	591	160	Fastenal Co	Citibank	(110)
(60)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Citibank	589	3,078	Fastenal Co	JP Morgan	(8,772)
(141)	Domino's Pizza Inc	HSBC	1,111	556	Fastenal Co	HSBC	(1,585)
171 188	Donaldson Co Inc	Citibank HSBC	(404)	159	Federal Realty Investment	Citibank	(215)
841	Douglas Emmett Inc (Reit) Dover Corp	HSBC	(120) (5,165)	3	Trust (Reit) Federal Realty Investment	Citibarik	(315)
465	Dover Corp	Citibank	(1,623)		Trust (Reit)	HSBC	2
540	Dover Corp	JP Morgan	(3,395)	40	FedEx Corp	Citibank	(230)
(2,437)	DowDuPont Inc	HSBC	2,672	127	FedEx Corp	HSBC	(2,615)
(1,260)	DowDuPont Inc	Citibank	1,562	128	FedEx Corp	JP Morgan	(2,006)
(330) 397	DowDuPont Inc Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan HSBC	219 (155)	232	Fidelity National Information Services Inc	Citibank	(441)
616	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(240)	223	Fidelity National Information	Ollibarik	(++1)
2,314	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(2,221)		Services Inc	HSBC	660
(159)	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	HSBC	21	457	Fidelity National Information		
(100)	Dunkin' Brands Group Inc	Citibank	11		Services Inc	JP Morgan	1,353
(121)	•	JP Morgan	16	1,455	Fifth Third Bancorp	HSBC	(1,717)
(140) (200)		HSBC ID Morgan	553 333	1,120 (256)	Fifth Third Bancorp First American Financial Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,322) 991
379	E*TRADE Financial Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,831)	1 ' '	First Data Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(58)
360	E*TRADE Financial Corp	Citibank	(976)		First Data Corp 'A'	HSBC	(11)
804	Eastman Chemical Co	Citibank	(3,425)	(1,660)	First Data Corp 'A'	Citibank	2,075
622	Eastman Chemical Co	HSBC	(5,180)	(1,154)	•	HSBC	6,116
498	Eastman Chemical Co	JP Morgan	(4,663)		First Republic Bank/CA	Citibank	1,293
238	Eaton Corp Plc	Citibank	(1,028)		FleetCor Technologies Inc	HSBC ID Morgan	3,002
908 8	eBay Inc eBay Inc	Citibank HSBC	(418) (14)	300 564	FLIR Systems Inc FLIR Systems Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(975) (1,154)
356	eBay Inc	JP Morgan	(602)	105	FLIR Systems Inc	HSBC	(341)
(60)	Ecolab Inc	HSBC	(70)	(1,208)		HSBC	2,682
(269)	Edison International	Citibank	500	(412)	Flowserve Corp	Citibank	1,199
(42)	Edison International	HSBC	35	(803)	Flowserve Corp	JP Morgan	1,783
210	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Citibank	(583)	, ,	FMC Corp	Citibank	81
(98)	Electronic Arts Inc	Citibank	241	(88)	FMC Corp	JP Morgan	553

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
olding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	US
	United States continued				United States continued		
. ,	FMC Corp	HSBC	4,804	429	Hershey Co/The	Citibank	(7
1,136	Foot Locker Inc	JP Morgan	(17,906)	157	Hershey Co/The	JP Morgan	7
615	Foot Locker Inc	Citibank	(4,864)	1,223	Hewlett Packard Enterprise Co	HSBC	(1,9
815	Foot Locker Inc	HSBC	(12,744)	6,419	Hewlett Packard Enterprise Co	Citibank	(6,0
486	Fortinet Inc	HSBC	(3,286)	3,159	Hewlett Packard Enterprise Co	JP Morgan	(4,3
514	Fortinet Inc	JP Morgan	(3,408)	166	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(8
903	Fortinet Inc	Citibank	(6,267)	448	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	HSBC	(8)
242	Fortune Brands Home &		, ,	115	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(1
	Security Inc	JP Morgan	(1,200)	408	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,2
178	Fortune Brands Home &		(1,=11)	1,564	HollyFrontier Corp	JP Morgan	(7,7
	Security Inc	Citibank	(746)	612	HollyFrontier Corp	Citibank	(2,3
355	Fortune Brands Home &	O tubu iit	(1.10)	583	HollyFrontier Corp	HSBC	(2,8
000	Security Inc	HSBC	(2,006)	(373)	Hologic Inc	HSBC	7
308	Franklin Resources Inc	Citibank	(533)	(992)	Hologic Inc	Citibank	1,7
	Gap Inc/The	HSBC		(688)			1,7
2,578	•	JP Morgan	(19,263)	, ,	Hologic Inc Home Depot Inc/The	JP Morgan	,
24	Gap Inc/The	•	(182)	200	•	HSBC	(9
520	Gap Inc/The	Citibank	(2,114)	302	Home Depot Inc/The	JP Morgan	(1,6
824	Garmin Ltd	HSBC	(2,090)	598	Home Depot Inc/The	Citibank	3
742	Garmin Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,633)	(540)	Hormel Foods Corp	HSBC	
538	Garmin Ltd	Citibank	(565)	2,842	Host Hotels & Resorts		
(925)	Gartner Inc	HSBC	2,204		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,9
(311)	Gartner Inc	Citibank	954	342	Host Hotels & Resorts		
(309)	General Mills Inc	HSBC	763		Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(3
(288)	General Mills Inc	Citibank	1,241	5,403	HP Inc	JP Morgan	(5,
943	Gentex Corp	HSBC	(1,556)	1,204	HP Inc	Citibank	` (8
218	Gentex Corp	JP Morgan	(360)	3,157	HP Inc	HSBC	(3,2
(212)	•	HSBC	(64)	(367)	Hubbell Inc	HSBC	3,9
	Genuine Parts Co	JP Morgan	(9)	, ,	Hubbell Inc	Citibank	2
382	Gilead Sciences Inc	HSBC	(1,360)	(278)		JP Morgan	3,2
1,039		Citibank	, , ,	, ,		or Morgan	3,2
	Gilead Sciences Inc		(4,146)	(3,396)	Hudson Pacific Properties	LICEC	2.0
80	Gilead Sciences Inc	JP Morgan	(285)	(400)	Inc (Reit)	HSBC	3,9
	Global Payments Inc	HSBC	(3,061)	(196)	Hudson Pacific Properties	0	
659	Goodyear Tire & Rubber		(0.00=)		Inc (Reit)	Citibank	1
	Co/The	JP Morgan	(2,695)	110	Humana Inc	Citibank	(1,7
2,509	Graco Inc	HSBC	(7,403)	30	Humana Inc	HSBC	('
914	Graco Inc	Citibank	(804)	(2,086)	Huntington Bancshares		
847	Graco Inc	JP Morgan	(2,709)		Inc/OH	HSBC	1,5
(1,988)	Guidewire Software Inc	HSBC	3,201	481	IDEX Corp	HSBC	(1,0
(288)	Guidewire Software Inc	Citibank	1,837	190	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	HSBC	;
(292)	Guidewire Software Inc	JP Morgan	858	62	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	JP Morgan	
312	H&R Block Inc	HSBC	(28)	362	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Citibank	(9
(2,638)		Citibank	8,283	320	IHS Markit Ltd	Citibank	į.
(969)		JP Morgan	4,748	220	IHS Markit Ltd	HSBC	(2
(5,744)		HSBC	15,509	410	IHS Markit Ltd	JP Morgan	()
		Citibank	2,180	45	Illinois Tool Works Inc		
	Hanesbrands Inc		,			HSBC	(
. ,	Hanesbrands Inc	JP Morgan	564	(19)	Illumina Inc	JP Morgan	-
150	Harley-Davidson Inc	JP Morgan	(295)	(103)	Illumina Inc	Citibank	
849	Harley-Davidson Inc	HSBC	(2,489)	(22)	Illumina Inc	HSBC	
2,156	Hartford Financial Services	11000		127	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	HSBC	(3
	Group Inc/The	HSBC	(474)	582	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Citibank	(2,
360	Hartford Financial Services			340	Ingredion Inc	HSBC	(2,
	Group Inc/The	JP Morgan	(105)	222	Ingredion Inc	Citibank	(1,
1,179	Hartford Financial Services	-		205	Intel Corp	JP Morgan	(1,
	Group Inc/The	Citibank	(2,028)	804	Intel Corp	Citibank	• •
(105)	Hasbro Inc	HSBC	461	542	Intel Corp	HSBC	(2,
	Hasbro Inc	Citibank	761	(734)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	HSBC	(1,
. ,	Hasbro Inc	JP Morgan	754	133	International Business		( . , .
327	HCA Healthcare Inc	HSBC	(1,449)		Machines Corp	HSBC	(1,
1,266	HCA Healthcare Inc	JP Morgan	(5,407)	250	International Business	000	(1,
466	HCA Healthcare Inc	Citibank		250	Machines Corp	JP Morgan	(2.6
			(3,518)	440	•	JE MOIYAII	(2,6
. ,	HCP Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(909)	449	International Business	Citib and	/0 /
	HCP Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(19)	,,	Machines Corp	Citibank	(3,9
3,662	HD Supply Holdings Inc	HSBC	(8,998)	(1,224)	International Flavors &		
566	HD Supply Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(1,237)		Fragrances Inc	HSBC	1,
930	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,560)	(536)	International Flavors &		
80	Henry Schein Inc	HSBC	(69)		Fragrances Inc	Citibank	!
244	Henry Schein Inc	Citibank	(996)	(889)	International Flavors &		
268	Henry Schein Inc	JP Morgan	(1,032)	, ,	Fragrances Inc	JP Morgan	9
1,404	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	JP Morgan	(10,081)	1,097	International Paper Co	Citibank	(2,9
339	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Citibank	(742)	1,235	International Paper Co	JP Morgan	(5,
	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	HSBC	(1,623)	.,		3	,σ,

United States continued   Profession   Pro				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Part	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
InciThe								
203	970		ID Morgan	(2.042)		•		(7,391)
199   Intuit Inc	265					•		, , ,
(4.45)   Investor Ltd								(2,717)
								3,580
162   Johns Pharmaceuticals Inc   Cithank   (976)   (116)   Lennox International Inc   Cithank   (2,312)   (319)   (OVA) Holdings Inc   HSBC   (514)   (237)   Lennox International Inc   Cithank   (2,312)   (247)   (176)   (247)   (176)   (247)   (176)   (247)   (176)   (247)   (176)   (247)   (176)	. , ,			,				4,500
178						•		
(39) IOVIA Holdings in C (1896) IoVIA HOLDING IOVIA H				, ,		•	•	(2,312)
(2,475) Iron Mourtain Inc (Reit) (15bank 499 (22) (15bank 1996) (15bank 499 (24) (15bank 1996) (15bank 499 (24) (15bank 1996) (1				, ,				(1,644)
(520)   Iron Mourtain Inc (Reit)   Citibank   499   2,161   Liberty Property Trust (Reit)   JP Morgan   (2,444)   (40)   Jack Henry & Associates Inc   JP Morgan   37   265   Lincoin Electric Holdings Inc   JP Morgan   (2,045)   (2,045								(2,657)
(46)   Jack Henry & Associates In   PMorgan   37   25   Lincoin Electric Holdings Inc.   PMorgan   37   25   Lincoin Electric Holdings Inc.   PMorgan   (2,043   Jazz Pharmaceuticals Inc.   PMorgan   (3,138   Lincoin National Corp   Citibank   (1,599   (1,500   1)   PMorgan   (3,138   Lincoin National Corp   Citibank   (1,599   (1,500   1)   PMorgan   (3,138   Lincoin National Corp   Citibank   (1,599   (1,500   1)   PMorgan   (3,138   Lincoin National Corp   HSBC   (3,500   1)   PMorgan   (3,138   Lincoin National Corp   HSBC   (3,500   Lincoin National Corp				,	, ,			1,162
(40)   Jack Henny & Associates Inc.   P. Morgan   37   266   Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc.   P. Morgan   (2,045)								, , ,
10   Jazz Pharmaceuticals Pic   HSBC   1600   368   Lincoin National Corp   Citibank   1,195   1,1000   1,100			•					(2,043)
(2.02) JB HunTransport Services Inc Citibank (8.639) (230) JM Smucker CorThe HSBC (1.955 (712) Linde Pic JP Morgan (2.314 (2.314) JM Smucker CorThe Citibank (2.601 (4.69) Linde Pic JP Morgan (2.314 (2.315) JM Smucker CorThe Citibank (3.810) (2.41) Live Nation Entertainment Inc HSBC (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation Entertainment Inc (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation Entertainment Inc HSBC (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation Entertainment Inc (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation Entertainment Inc HSBC (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation Entertainment Inc (9.01 (2.314) Live Nation	, ,		•			•	•	(1,597)
(203) JM Smucker Co/The JP Morgan 2,285 (580) Linde Pic JP Morgan (2,214) (360) JM Smucker Co/The Citbank 2,601 (465) Linde Pic HSBC (1,827) (2,341) (365) JM Smucker Co/The Citbank (3,810) (2,41) Live Nation Entertainment Inc HSBC (1,827) (2,341) (365) JM Smucker Co/The Citbank (3,810) (2,41) Live Nation Entertainment Inc HSBC (1,827) (2,341) (365) JM Smucker Co/The HSBC (1,827) (3,321) JM Smucker Co/The HSBC (1,586) JM Loows Co/P Citbank (826) JM JM Smucker Co/The HSBC (1,586) JM Loows Co/P Citbank (826) JM				, ,		•		(3,135)
479   JM Smucker Co/The   Citbank   2,801   458   1,500   1,104   PIc   FIc   JP Morgan   2,285   458   1,500   1,104   PIc   FISEC   1,124   1,104				,		•		(456)
ABBC   1982								
Section   Commons   Comm	( - /				, ,			
(3,211) Johnson Controls   HSBC   2,557   464   Leews Corp   Citibank   (882   97   Jones Lang LaSalel Inc   HSBC   (1,566)   356   Leews Cos Inc   HSBC   (4,877   70   Jones Lang LaSalel Inc   HSBC   (1,566)   356   Leews Cos Inc   HSBC   (4,877   70   Jones Lang LaSalel Inc   HSBC   (1,566)   356   Leews Cos Inc   HSBC   (4,877   70   Jones Lang LaSalel Inc   HSBC   (3,761   49   Lululemon Athletica Inc   Citibank   (616   417   4				,				901
International Pfc			JP Morgan	(11,008)		•		11,415
97   Jones Lang LaSalel Inc	(3,321)		LIODO	0.557			•	288
70	07			,				
(191) JPMorgan Chase & Co Citibank (91) PMorgan Chase & Co HSBC (126) 46								, , ,
1997				, ,		•		(616)
1,828   Juniper Networks Inc   JP Morgan   (3,126)   (2,257   LyondellBasell Industries   NV -	, ,	•		,				(734)
Bill		•		, ,			JP Morgan	(1,011)
(560) KAR Auction Services Inc (210) KAR Auction Services Inc (210) KAR Auction Services Inc (210) KAR Auction Services Inc (2117) (524) Macrich Co/The (Reit) Citibank (2.576 (386) KAR Auction Services Inc (2117) (524) Macrich Co/The (Reit) Citibank (2.576 (386) KAR Auction Services Inc (2117) (524) Macrich Co/The (Reit) HSBC (4.708 (386) (4.708 (4.708 (386) (4.708		•			2,257		HSBC	(16 115)
(210) KAR Auction Services Inc (386) KAR Auction Services Inc (387) Kelgog Co JP Morgan (176) 203 Macy's Inc (387) Kelgog Co JP Morgan (483) KeyCorp HSBC (2406) KeyCorp (2006) Ke		•		, ,	159			
Sa26   Kellogg Co	, ,			, ,			•	2,578
31   Kellog Co	, ,			, ,		. ,		4,709
(2,576)         KeyCorp         HSBC         2,406         1,180         Magna International Inc         JP Morgan         (8,961           (2,206)         KeyCorp         Citibank         1,368         1,632         Magna International Inc         Citibank         (1,477           (880)         KeySight Technologies Inc         HSBC         4,126         449         ManpowerGroup Inc         HSBC         (2,825           (275)         Keysight Technologies Inc         Citibank         (372)         (220)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         JP Morgan         1,348           (317)         Keysight Technologies Inc         Citibank         (372)         (220)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         JP Morgan         1,348           (3317)         Keysight Technologies Inc         Citibank         (372)         (220)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         JP Morgan         1,348           (230)         Kiliroy Realty Corp (Reit)         HSBC         706         (275)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         HSBC         1,556           (247)         Kimberty-Clark Corp         HSBC         (469)         (295)         Maritot International Inc/MD 'A'         HSBC         2,650           (281)         Kimberty-Clark Corp         Citibank         652 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>* ' '</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>,</td></t<>				* ' '				,
(2,206   KeyCorp							•	, ,
(890)         KeySorp         JP Morgan         970         1,245         Magna International Inc         HSBC         (7,531           (558)         Keysight Technologies Inc         HSBC         4,126         449         ManpowerGroup Inc         Citibank         (1,108           (377)         Keysight Technologies Inc         Citibank         (372)         (220)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         JP Morgan         1,348           (34)         Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)         HSBC         706         (276)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         Citibank         25,944           (230)         Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)         HSBC         706         (276)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         HSBC         1,566           (247)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         HSBC         (469)         (295)         Marriott International         Inc/MD 'A         HSBC         1,566           (241)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         JP Morgan         (410)         (295)         Marriott International         Inc/MD 'A         HSBC         2,650           (281)         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         Citibank         (569)         (1,148)         Marriott International         Inc/MD 'A         HSBC         Citibank         4,127           716	,					•		(1,477)
Carro   Citibank   C					· '	•		(7,531)
(317)         Keysight Technologies Inc         Citibank         (372)         (220)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         JP Morgan         1,348           (230)         Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)         HSBC         706         (276)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         Citibank         25,944           (247)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         HSBC         (469)         (295)         Marathon Petroleum Corp         HSBC         1,556           (247)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         HSBC         (469)         (295)         Marriott International         HSBC         2,650           (196)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         Citibank         562         (1,086)         Marriott International         HSBC         2,650           (281)         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         HSBC         (292)         Inc/MD 'A'         Citibank         4,127           330         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         JP Morgan         (306)         (1,148)         Marriott International         HSBC         (360)           397         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         JP Morgan         (306)         (1,148)         Marriott International         HSBC         (318           4LA-Tencor Corp         Citibank         (1,671)         Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc         HSBC	, ,	, ,						(2,829)
(84)   Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   258   (4,324)   Marathon Petroleum Corp   Citibank   25,944   (230)   Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)   HSBC   (469)   (276)   Marathon Petroleum Corp   HSBC   1,556   (277)   Kimberly-Clark Corp   HSBC   (469)   (295)   Marriott International   Inc/MD 'A'   HSBC   2,650   (281)   Kimberly-Clark Corp   Citibank   562   (1,086)   Marriott International   Inc/MD 'A'   Citibank   4,127   (281)   Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   (306)   (306)   Inc/MD 'A'   JP Morgan   (307)   JP Morgan   (308)   Inc/MD 'A'   J								(1,109)
(230) Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit) HSBC (469) (295) Marathon Petroleum Corp (247) Kimberly-Clark Corp JP Morgan (410) (281) Kimberly-Clark Corp JP Morgan (410) (281) Kimberly-Clark Corp JP Morgan (410) (281) Kimberly-Clark Corp Citibank (562) (1,086) Marriott International Inc/MD 'A' (51bank (4,127) (281) Kimco Realty Corp (Reit) Citibank (659) (1,148) Marriott International Inc/MD 'A' (51bank (4,127) (281) Kimco Realty Corp (Reit) Citibank (659) (1,148) Marriott International Inc/MD 'A' (51bank (4,127) (281) KLA-Tencor Corp (61bank (1,671) (198) Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc (188C (331) Martin Marietta Materials Inc (188C (331) Martin Marietta Materials Inc (51bank (569) (5630) (51) Martin Marietta Materials Inc (51bank (589) Marvell Technology Group Ltd (51bank (589) Marvell Technology Group Ltd (51bank (589) Marvell Technology Group Ltd (51bank (588) (2,934) Marvell Technology Group Ltd (51bank (					, ,			
(247)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         HSBC         (469)         (295)         Marriott International Inc/MD 'A'         HSBC         2,650           (196)         Kimberly-Clark Corp         Citbank         562         (1,086)         Marriott International								,
Carrier   Carrier   Corp   Citibank   562   (1,086)   Marriott International   Inc/MD 'A'   Citibank   4,127					, ,	·		,
330   Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)   HSBC   (292)     Inc/MD 'A'   Citibank   4,127		, ,					HSBC	2,650
716         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         Citibank         (659)         (1,148)         Marriott International Inc/MD 'A'         JP Morgan         10,192           397         Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)         JP Morgan         (306)         Inc/MD 'A'         JP Morgan         10,192           746         KLA-Tencor Corp         Citibank         (1,671)         (198)         Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc         HSBC         (331           50         KLA-Tencor Corp         JP Morgan         (5,630)         (51)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         HSBC         8,358           510         KLA-Tencor Corp         JP Morgan         (5,630)         (51)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         Citibank         529           517         Kohl's Corp         JP Morgan         (4,129)         (229)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         Citibank         529           1,718         Kohl's Corp         Citibank         (7,353)         (9,118)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         Citibank         6,018           63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoro Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934) <td< td=""><td>, ,</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>(1,086)</td><td></td><td>Citib and</td><td>4.407</td></td<>	, ,				(1,086)		Citib and	4.407
397   Kimco Really Corp (Reit)   JP Morgan   (306)   (198)   Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc   HSBC   (331)		, , ,		, ,	(1 148)		Citibank	4,127
746         KLA-Tencor Corp         Citibank         (1,671)         (198)         Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc         HSBC         (331           50         KLA-Tencor Corp         HSBC         (286)         (753)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         HSBC         8,358           510         KLA-Tencor Corp         JP Morgan         (5,630)         (51)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         Citibank         529           517         Kohl's Corp         JP Morgan         (4,129)         (229)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         JP Morgan         2,656           1,718         Kohl's Corp         Citibank         (7,353)         (9,118)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         Citibank         6,018           63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (1316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         HSBC         (4,589           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco					(1,110)		JP Morgan	10,192
510         KLA-Tencor Corp         JP Morgan         (5,630)         (51)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         Citibank         529           517         Kohl's Corp         JP Morgan         (4,129)         (229)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         JP Morgan         2,656           1,718         Kohl's Corp         Citibank         (7,353)         (9,118)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         Citibank         6,018           63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (11)         Kontoor Brands Inc         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         HSBC         (4,585           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,720           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products	746			, ,	(198)	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	HSBC	(331)
517         Kohl's Corp         JP Morgan         (4,129)         (229)         Martin Marietta Materials Inc         JP Morgan         2,656           1,718         Kohl's Corp         Citibank         (7,353)         (9,118)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         Citibank         6,018           63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (11)         Kontoor Brands Inc         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         LBC         (4,585           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,722           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc </td <td></td> <td>•</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>, ,</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>8,358</td>		•			, ,			8,358
1,718         Kohl's Corp         Citibank         (7,353)         (9,118)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         Citibank         6,018           63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         JP Morgan         4,626           (11)         Kontoor Brands Inc         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         HSBC         (4,585           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,722           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD		•		, , ,	, ,			
63         Kohl's Corp         HSBC         (1,221)         (4,599)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         HSBC         7,678           (10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         JP Morgan         4,626           (11)         Kontoor Brands Inc         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         HSBC         (4,588           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,720           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD								
(10)         Kontoor Brands Inc         Citibank         (288)         (2,934)         Marvell Technology Group Ltd         JP Morgan         4,626           (11)         Kontoor Brands Inc         JP Morgan         (317)         1,541         Masco Corp         HSBC         (4,585           (1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,720           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp								7,678
(1,316)         Kraft Heinz Co/The         JP Morgan         7,133         1,166         Masco Corp         JP Morgan         (3,584           731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,720           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp         JP Morgan         (13           (216)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         HSBC         391         (769)         Medtronic Plc         HSBC         (2,515           215         Lam Research Corp         Citibank         (2,311)         (90)         Medtronic Plc		•			(2,934)		JP Morgan	4,626
731         Kroger Co/The         HSBC         (1,923)         961         Masco Corp         Citibank         (2,720           1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp         JP Morgan         (13           (216)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         HSBC         391         (769)         Medtronic Plc         HSBC         (2,515           215         Lam Research Corp         Citibank         (2,311)         (90)         Medtronic Plc         JP Morgan         76								(4,585)
1,264         Kroger Co/The         JP Morgan         (2,964)         950         Maxim Integrated Products Inc.         Citibank         (1,102           (673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc.         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc.         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp         JP Morgan         (13           (216)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         HSBC         391         (769)         Medtronic Plc         HSBC         (2,515           215         Lam Research Corp         Citibank         (2,311)         (90)         Medtronic Plc         JP Morgan         76	,					•	•	(3,584)
(673)         L Brands Inc         HSBC         1,518         1,530         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         HSBC         (5,942           (801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp         JP Morgan         28           (216)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         66         McDonald's Corp         HSBC         (29           America Holdings         HSBC         391         (769)         Medtronic Plc         HSBC         (2,515           215         Lam Research Corp         Citibank         (2,311)         (90)         Medtronic Plc         JP Morgan         76		•				•		
(801)         L Brands Inc         Citibank         (501)         831         Maxim Integrated Products Inc         JP Morgan         (3,187           (367)         L Brands Inc         JP Morgan         828         (114)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         HSBC         105           (40)         Laboratory Corp of         (79)         McCormick & Co Inc/MD         JP Morgan         28           America Holdings         Citibank         198         29         McDonald's Corp         JP Morgan         (13           (216)         Laboratory Corp of America Holdings         66         McDonald's Corp         HSBC         (29           215         Lam Research Corp         Citibank         (2,311)         (90)         Medtronic Plc         JP Morgan         76		•						(5,942)
(40)Laboratory Corp of America HoldingsCitibank19829McCormick & Co Inc/MDJP Morgan28(216)Laboratory Corp of America Holdings66McDonald's CorpHSBC(29215Lam Research CorpCitibank391(769)Medtronic PlcHSBC(2,515)215Lam Research CorpCitibank(2,311)(90)Medtronic PlcJP Morgan76	` ,							(3,187)
America Holdings Citibank 198 29 McDonald's Corp JP Morgan (13 (216) Laboratory Corp of America Holdings HSBC 391 (769) Medtronic Plc HSBC (2,515 Lam Research Corp Citibank (2,311) (90) Medtronic Plc JP Morgan 76	, ,		JP Morgan	828	, ,			105
(216)Laboratory Corp of66McDonald's CorpHSBC(29America HoldingsHSBC391(769)Medtronic PlcHSBC(2,515215Lam Research CorpCitibank(2,311)(90)Medtronic PlcJP Morgan76	(40)		Citibank	100				28
America Holdings HSBC 391 (769) Medtronic Plc HSBC (2,515 215 Lam Research Corp Citibank (2,311) (90) Medtronic Plc JP Morgan 76	(216)	<u> </u>	CIUDAIIK	190		•		(13)
215 Lam Research Corp Citibank (2,311) (90) Medtronic Plc JP Morgan 76	(210)		HSBC	391				(2,515)
319 Lam Research Corp HSBC (6,910) 750 Merck & Co Inc JP Morgan 615		Lam Research Corp		* ' '	(90)	Medtronic Plc	JP Morgan	76
	319	Lam Research Corp	HSBC	(6,910)	750	Merck & Co Inc	JP Morgan	615

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
78	Mettler-Toledo			(- /	NVIDIA Corp	HSBC	956
4.47	International Inc	Citibank	(823)	10	NVR Inc	HSBC	(972)
147	Mettler-Toledo International Inc	JP Morgan	(3,806)	(66) (1,203)	NXP Semiconductors NV NXP Semiconductors NV	HSBC JP Morgan	839 14,506
(1,898)	MGM Resorts International	HSBC	1,272	(357)	NXP Semiconductors NV	Citibank	1,731
( , ,	Microchip Technology Inc	JP Morgan	17,433	26	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	HSBC	(5)
	Microchip Technology Inc	Citibank	693	98	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	JP Morgan	(20)
	Microchip Technology Inc	HSBC	5,056	995	Omnicom Group Inc	Citibank	(2,786)
, ,	Micron Technology Inc	JP Morgan	2,554	328	Omnicom Group Inc	JP Morgan	(863)
206	Microsoft Corp	JP Morgan	(358)	277	Omnicom Group Inc	HSBC	(679)
(800)	Mid-America Apartment	HCDC	(2.400)	410	ON Semiconductor Corp	JP Morgan	(504)
(796)	Communities Inc (Reit) Middleby Corp/The	HSBC HSBC	(3,400) 4,378	658 407	ON Semiconductor Corp ON Semiconductor Corp	Citibank HSBC	(14) (1,559)
	Middleby Corp/The	Citibank	492	(1,054)	ONEOK Inc	HSBC	2,289
, ,	Mohawk Industries Inc	HSBC	(1,203)	2,560	Oracle Corp	Citibank	(7,629)
, ,	Mohawk Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(561)	731	Oracle Corp	JP Morgan	(2,025)
220	Molson Coors Brewing Co 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,099)	375	Oracle Corp	HSBC	(1,039)
499	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Citibank	(714)	187	Oshkosh Corp	HSBC	(1,171)
1,473	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(653)	714	Oshkosh Corp	JP Morgan	(4,470)
,	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	HSBC	(660)	191	PACCAR Inc	HSBC	(426)
	Moody's Corp	HSBC JP Morgan	530 1,017	623 112	PACCAR Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,389)
430	Moody's Corp Morgan Stanley	Citibank	(1,053)	2,715	Palo Alto Networks Inc Park Hotels & Resorts	ПОВС	(4,067)
255	Morgan Stanley	HSBC	(1,400)	2,710	Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(8,634)
422	Morgan Stanley	JP Morgan	(1,957)	952	Park Hotels & Resorts		(0,00.)
	Mosaic Co/The	Citibank	739		Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(3,027)
1,125	Motorola Solutions Inc	HSBC	6,137	186	Parker-Hannifin Corp	HSBC	(3,316)
910	Motorola Solutions Inc	Citibank	(3,403)	40	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Citibank	(93)
253	Motorola Solutions Inc	JP Morgan	1,478	141	Parker-Hannifin Corp	JP Morgan	(2,296)
	MSCI Inc MSCI Inc	HSBC Citibank	(613)	1,186	Paychex Inc	Citibank HSBC	(2,004)
9 <del>4</del> 77	MSCI Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(333) (161)	1,840 1,161	Paychex Inc Paychex Inc	JP Morgan	1,628 987
174	Nasdaq Inc	Citibank	(31)	(217)	Paycom Software Inc	HSBC	(1,328)
75	Nasdag Inc	HSBC	(61)	(107)	Paycom Software Inc	Citibank	235
	National Oilwell Varco Inc	Citibank	12,405	(147)	Paycom Software Inc	JP Morgan	(900)
	Nektar Therapeutics	HSBC	3,058	(308)	PayPal Holdings Inc	HSBC	(15)
	Nektar Therapeutics	JP Morgan	1,483	117	Pentair Plc	JP Morgan	(302)
	NetApp Inc	Citibank	(1,288)	2,209	Pentair Plc	Citibank	(3,048)
1,330	NetApp Inc Netflix Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(12,675) 5,288	(1,120) (3,653)	People's United Financial Inc People's United Financial Inc	HSBC Citibank	1,244 2,585
, ,	Netflix Inc	JP Morgan	2,667	(5,045)	People's United Financial Inc	JP Morgan	4,726
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Citibank	(883)	202	PepsiCo Inc	Citibank	(555)
, ,	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	HSBC	(2,474)	258	PepsiCo Inc	JP Morgan	335
	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	JP Morgan	(1,244)	386	PepsiCo Inc	HSBC	502
	Newell Brands Inc	HSBC	10,214	(473)	PerkinElmer Inc	HSBC	3,231
	Newell Brands Inc	Citibank	10,545	(648)	PerkinElmer Inc	JP Morgan	4,836
	Newell Brands Inc	JP Morgan	9,262	(853)	PerkinElmer Inc	Citibank	1,016
1,394 550	Newmont Goldcorp Corp Newmont Goldcorp Corp	HSBC Citibank	2,766 479	(1,721) (1,408)	Perrigo Co Plc Perrigo Co Plc	HSBC Citibank	14,746 11,004
	NextEra Energy Inc	Citibank	311	(1,246)	Perrigo Co Plc	JP Morgan	10,357
	Nielsen Holdings Plc	HSBC	5,112	2,673	Phillips 66	HSBC	(13,282)
	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Citibank	304	314	Phillips 66	JP Morgan	(1,564)
(742)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	1,209	852	Phillips 66	Citibank	(3,987)
663	NIKE Inc 'B'	HSBC	(3,269)	(169)	Pool Corp	HSBC	850
1,254	NIKE Inc 'B'	Citibank	(6,721)	1,723	Popular Inc	Citibank	(3,308)
1,412	NIKE Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(7,233)	203	Popular Inc	HSBC	(907)
` ,	Nordson Corp Nordson Corp	Citibank HSBC	946 8,910	(809) (29)	Post Holdings Inc Post Holdings Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	1,371 47
1,359	Nordstrom Inc	HSBC	(9,198)	(80)	Post Holdings Inc	Citibank	185
645	Nordstrom Inc	Citibank	(1,896)	140	PPG Industries Inc	HSBC	(586)
496	Nordstrom Inc	JP Morgan	(2,775)	50	PPG Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(332)
70	Northern Trust Corp	HSBC	(583)	143	PPG Industries Inc	Citibank	(406)
570	Norwegian Cruise Line			(144)	PRA Health Sciences Inc	JP Morgan	641
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(1,129)	, ,	PRA Health Sciences Inc	Citibank	122
166	Norwegian Cruise Line	ID Manini	(474)	, ,	Principal Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	789
	Holdings Ltd Nutanix Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(471)	(64)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Citibank	171
(4.076)	DITTIALITY THE A	Citibank	9,083	(454)		JP Morgan	463
,		HSBC	1 026	(151)			
(220)	Nutanix Inc 'A'	HSBC JP Morgan	1,986 28.576	, ,	Procter & Gamble Co/The Progressive Corp/The	HSBC HSBC	154 (36)
(220)		HSBC JP Morgan HSBC	1,986 28,576 (553)	(151) (80) (200)	Progressive Corp/The Progressive Corp/The	HSBC Citibank	(36) 53

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
. , ,	Prologis Inc (Reit)	Citibank	7,807		Sempra Energy	HSBC	(2,729)
258 5	Prudential Financial Inc Prudential Financial Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,716) (39)	(206)	Sensata Technologies Holding Plc	JP Morgan	1,226
	PTC Inc	HSBC	2,822	(443)	Sensata Technologies	JF Worgan	1,220
(485)	PTC Inc	Citibank	1,351		Holding Plc	HSBC	2,636
(1,201)		JP Morgan	3,333	(276)	Sensata Technologies	0:::	500
158	Public Service Enterprise Group Inc	Citibank	(389)	(657)	Holding Plc ServiceMaster Global	Citibank	522
685	PulteGroup Inc	HSBC	(14)	(037)	Holdings Inc	HSBC	(1,235)
(141)	QIAGEN NV	HSBC	(174)	20	ServiceNow Inc	JP Morgan	(88)
, ,	QIAGEN NV	JP Morgan	(690)	19	ServiceNow Inc	Citibank	(224)
1,005 539	Qorvo Inc	HSBC Citibank	(13,274) 647	(61)		HSBC ID Morgan	1,438 2,132
896	Qorvo Inc Qorvo Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(8,443)	(100)		JP Morgan Citibank	2, 132 1,236
244	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Citibank	(614)	, ,	Signature Bank/New York NY	HSBC	8,737
49	Quest Diagnostics Inc	HSBC	(140)	` 61 <sup>′</sup>	Simon Property Group		
853	Ralph Lauren Corp	Citibank	(7,464)		Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(619)
(10)	Raymond James Financial Inc Raymond James Financial Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	21 561	514	Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(5,808)
29	Red Hat Inc	HSBC	20	8,528	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(4,008)
(182)	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	HSBC	40	206	Six Flags Entertainment Corp	Citibank	(377)
535	Regions Financial Corp	Citibank	(316)	(132)	•	HSBC	2,241
3,367	Regions Financial Corp	HSBC	(3,805)		Skyworks Solutions Inc	Citibank	350
121	Reinsurance Group of America Inc	HSBC	(47)	613	Skyworks Solutions Inc SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,307 901
295	Reinsurance Group of	ПОВО	(47)	55	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(115)
	America Inc	JP Morgan	(115)	463	Snap-on Inc	Citibank	(1,806)
166	Reinsurance Group of			56	Snap-on Inc	HSBC	(693)
126	America Inc	Citibank	(842)	1,051	Southwest Airlines Co	Citibank	(3,973)
136 1,024	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Citibank HSBC	(426) (6,200)	470 1,367	Southwest Airlines Co Southwest Airlines Co	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,593) (5,045)
(243)	Republic Services Inc	JP Morgan	(292)	101	Spirit AeroSystems	or worgan	(0,040)
, ,	ResMed Inc	HSBC	(3)		Holdings Inc 'A'	HSBC	(471)
` ,	ResMed Inc	Citibank	42	240	Spirit AeroSystems	ID Massas	(70.4)
, ,	ResMed Inc Restaurant Brands	JP Morgan	(310)	80	Holdings Inc 'A' Spirit AeroSystems	JP Morgan	(784)
(107)	International Inc	HSBC	317		Holdings Inc 'A'	Citibank	(17)
(495)	Restaurant Brands			(614)	Splunk Inc	HSBC	10,211
(00.4)	International Inc	Citibank	2,015		Sprint Corp	HSBC	(2,373)
(324)	Restaurant Brands International Inc	JP Morgan	606		Sprint Corp SS&C Technologies	Citibank	(1,388)
1,077	Robert Half International Inc	HSBC	(4,534)	(2,921)	Holdings Inc	HSBC	8,155
815	Robert Half International Inc	JP Morgan	(3,431)	(475)	SS&C Technologies		3,133
357	Robert Half International Inc	Citibank	(789)		Holdings Inc	Citibank	751
40	Rockwell Automation Inc	Citibank	(374)	(535)	SS&C Technologies	ID Massas	4.050
1,032 (347)	Rockwell Automation Inc Rollins Inc	HSBC HSBC	(21,228) (239)	(778)	Holdings Inc Stanley Black & Decker Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	1,053 10,232
(123)	Rollins Inc	Citibank	10	(386)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Citibank	2,737
(70)	Rollins Inc	JP Morgan	(48)		Stanley Black & Decker Inc	JP Morgan	2,336
(70)	Roper Technologies Inc	HSBC	715	373	Starbucks Corp	HSBC	(941)
(41) (212)	Roper Technologies Inc Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	JP Morgan HSBC	419 1 145	2,910 1,702	Starbucks Corp Starbucks Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(5,442) (4,544)
(649)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Citibank	1,145 1,973	(144)	•	JF Worgan	(4,544)
(284)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	JP Morgan	1,534	( ,	Inc (Reit)	HSBC	53
192	Royal Gold Inc	Citibank	516	(2,123)	Starwood Property Trust		
(114)	RPM International Inc	Citibank	221	(000)	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	1,295
(410) 165	RPM International Inc S&P Global Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	1,296 (263)	(896)	Starwood Property Trust Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	332
290	S&P Global Inc	JP Morgan	295	(947)	State Street Corp	Citibank	3,542
129	S&P Global Inc	HSBC	105	(490)	State Street Corp	JP Morgan	3,523
242	Sabre Corp	Citibank	85	(339)	•	HSBC	2,318
933	Sabre Corp	JP Morgan	(627)	1,003	Steel Dynamics Inc	HSBC ID Morgan	(7,161)
(454) (4)	Sage Therapeutics Inc Sage Therapeutics Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	536 5	1,872 197	Steel Dynamics Inc Steris Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	(13,366) (520)
(243)		HSBC	1,052	810	SunTrust Banks Inc	Citibank	(2,576)
(236)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Citibank	1,732		SVB Financial Group	JP Morgan	4,520
(720)		JP Morgan	158		SVB Financial Group	Citibank	4,954
(222)	SBA Communications Corp (Reit)	HSBC	(1,740)	(42)	SVB Financial Group Symantec Corp	HSBC HSBC	1,898 14,247
1,258	Seagate Technology Plc	JP Morgan	(7,988)	(476)	Symantec Corp	JP Morgan	1,232
503	Sealed Air Corp	HSBC	(1,036)		Symantec Corp	Citibank	3,990

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
1,213	Synopsys Inc	HSBC	(3,748)	57	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &		
151	Synopsys Inc	JP Morgan	(467)	00	Fragrance Inc	HSBC	(1,831)
1,096 962	Synovus Financial Corp	HSBC HSBC	(3,924)	20	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	ID Morgan	(640
113	Sysco Corp Sysco Corp	JP Morgan	(596) (70)	142	Fragrance Inc Union Pacific Corp	JP Morgan HSBC	(640 (1,396
119	Sysco Corp	Citibank	(363)	75	Union Pacific Corp	Citibank	(653
430	T Rowe Price Group Inc	Citibank	(1,823)	176	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	HSBC	(1,250
165	T Rowe Price Group Inc	HSBC	(322)	486	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Citibank	(1,336
393	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(2,600)	475	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(3,351
186	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	HSBC	(1,741)	(81)	United Rentals Inc	Citibank	853
(314)	Take-Two Interactive			(137)	United Rentals Inc	HSBC	3,032
(007)	Software Inc	HSBC	(1,858)	(64)	United Rentals Inc	JP Morgan	1,416
(297)	Take-Two Interactive	Citib and	(4.000)	146	UnitedHealth Group Inc	HSBC	358
(527)	Software Inc Take-Two Interactive	Citibank	(1,022)	197 63	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Citibank	(1,525 154
(327)	Software Inc	JP Morgan	(3,088)	217	UnitedHealth Group Inc Unum Group	JP Morgan Citibank	(575
142	Tapestry Inc	HSBC	(337)	117	US Bancorp	Citibank	(204
609	Tapestry Inc	JP Morgan	(1,443)	160	US Bancorp	JP Morgan	(338
	Targa Resources Corp	HSBC	4,566	(427)	US Foods Holding Corp	Citibank	1,127
	Targa Resources Corp	Citibank	5,416	(370)	US Foods Holding Corp	JP Morgan	1,224
(1,484)	Targa Resources Corp	JP Morgan	1,395	(313)	Vail Resorts Inc	HSBC	4,416
138	Target Corp	Citibank	290	(32)	Vail Resorts Inc	Citibank	129
133	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	HSBC	(375)	, ,	Vail Resorts Inc	JP Morgan	1,556
127	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	Citibank	(253)	667	Valero Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(8,044
167	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Citibank	(1,962)	104	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Citibank	(222
83 109	Teledyne Technologies Inc Teledyne Technologies Inc	HSBC JP Morgan	(1,296) (1,338)	242 223	Varian Medical Systems Inc Varian Medical Systems Inc	JP Morgan HSBC	(1,429 (1,504
(219)	Teleflex Inc	HSBC	2,010	88	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	946
(30)	Teleflex Inc	JP Morgan	311	50	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Citibank	387
(160)	Teleflex Inc	Citibank	1,698	(529)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(1,072
2,577	Teradyne Inc	HSBC	(15,075)	(189)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	Citibank	189
944	Teradyne Inc	Citibank	(913)	(504)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,013
(418)	Tesla Inc	JP Morgan	24,054	566	VeriSign Inc	HSBC	436
(419)	Tesla Inc	Citibank	2,665	192	VeriSign Inc	JP Morgan	88
2,533	Texas Instruments Inc	JP Morgan	(18,605)	(624)	Verisk Analytics Inc	HSBC	568
530	Texas Instruments Inc	Citibank	(938)	(507)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Citibank	2,134
878 (68)	Texas Instruments Inc Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	HSBC Citibank	(5,108) 333	, ,	Verisk Analytics Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	398
	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	HSBC	390		Verizon Communications Inc Verizon Communications Inc	HSBC	1,214 707
. ,	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	JP Morgan	324		Verizon Communications Inc	JP Morgan	807
83	Thomson Reuters Corp	Citibank	(134)	69	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(315
176	Thomson Reuters Corp	HSBC	121	312	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(444
2,835	Thomson Reuters Corp	JP Morgan	1,956	159	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	HSBC	(340
(120)	Tiffany & Co	HSBC	1,158		VF Corp	JP Morgan	920
(476)	Tiffany & Co	JP Morgan	8,247	(13)	VF Corp	Citibank	113
1,675	TJX Cos Inc/The	HSBC	(6,023)	266	Viacom Inc 'B'	HSBC	138
1,153	TJX Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	(4,113)	2,245	Viacom Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	1,167
3,002	TJX Cos Inc/The	Citibank	(4,683)	144	Viacom Inc 'B'	Citibank	16
157 2,300	Toll Brothers Inc Toro Co/The	HSBC HSBC	(392)	(2,118) 2,550	VICI Properties Inc (Reit) Visa Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Citibank	212 (7,803
2,300	Tractor Supply Co	Citibank	(18,262) (901)	339	VMware Inc 'A'	HSBC	(5,790
754	Tractor Supply Co	HSBC	(1,465)	155	VMware Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(2,647
426	Tractor Supply Co	JP Morgan	(729)	80	VMware Inc 'A'	Citibank	(1,850
(1,329)	TransUnion	HSBC	1,353	(262)	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	HSBC	52
(778)	TransUnion	JP Morgan	840	`574 <sup>´</sup>	Voya Financial Inc	HSBC	(1,475
(658)	TransUnion	Citibank	671	783	Voya Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(2,012
(73)	Travelers Cos Inc/The	HSBC	(284)	434	Voya Financial Inc	Citibank	(1,059
(4)	Travelers Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	(16)	(739)	Vulcan Materials Co	HSBC	3,348
(159)	Trimble Inc	JP Morgan	380	251	WABCO Holdings Inc	Citibank	(58
(2,273)	Trimble Inc	HSBC Citibank	5,432	(1,613)	Wabtec Corp	HSBC Citibank	15,507
330 81	TripAdvisor Inc	Citibank HSBC	(1,311)	(728) (763)	Wabtec Corp	Citibank IP Morgan	2,235
81 636	TripAdvisor Inc TripAdvisor Inc	JP Morgan	(516) (3,822)	(763) (150)	Wabtec Corp Walgreens Boots Alliance Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	6,466 428
	Tyler Technologies Inc	HSBC	3,468		Walt Disney Co/The	HSBC	210
. ,	Tyler Technologies Inc	Citibank	272	(1,142)	Walt Disney Co/The	Citibank	2,444
. ,	Tyler Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	58	(100)	Walt Disney Co/The	JP Morgan	148
534	UDR Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(411)	(1,334)	Waste Connections Inc	HSBC	(2,548
1,793	UDR Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	950	11	Waste Management Inc	JP Morgan	37
1,657	UGI Corp	JP Morgan	(3,894)	576	Waste Management Inc	Citibank	(720
440	UGI Corp	HSBC	(978)	227	Waste Management Inc	HSBC	763
416	OCI COIP	HODO	(0,0)	325	Waters Corp	Citibank	(1,680

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
	United States continued				United States continued		
50	Waters Corp	JP Morgan	(307)	(1,534)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	HSBC	(4,375)
40	Waters Corp	HSBC	(200)	(129)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Citibank	230
(143)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,330	` 96 <sup>°</sup>	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(35)
(1,237)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	8,369	299	WP Carey Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(49)
311	Webster Financial Corp	Citibank	(1,211)	56	WW Grainger Inc	Citibank	67
(1,140)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	HSBC	(5,638)	132	WW Grainger Inc	HSBC	(1,546)
(525)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(357)	213	WW Grainger Inc	JP Morgan	(3,469)
(434)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,130)	715	Xerox Corp	HSBC	(868)
337	West Pharmaceutical	· ·	, , ,	1,144	Xerox Corp	JP Morgan	(1,505)
	Services Inc	Citibank	(1,458)	232	Xerox Corp	Citibank	(246)
211	West Pharmaceutical			(616)	Xylem Inc/NY	HSBC	3,296
	Services Inc	HSBC	(1,385)	(210)	Xylem Inc/NY	Citibank	347
(2,309)	Western Digital Corp	Citibank	8,913	(1,259)	Xylem Inc/NY	JP Morgan	5,871
(1,004)	Western Digital Corp	JP Morgan	8,403	63	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	HSBC	(1,921)
3,608	Western Union Co/The	Citibank	(1,046)	7	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Citibank	(35)
1,243	Western Union Co/The	JP Morgan	(25)	(345)	Zendesk Inc	Citibank	1,684
(1,037)	Westrock Co	HSBC	5,652	(285)	Zendesk Inc	HSBC	751
(1,262)	Westrock Co	JP Morgan	6,878	(2,342)	Zendesk Inc	JP Morgan	4,738
(435)	WEX Inc	HSBC	5,629	532	Zions Bancorp NA	HSBC	(2,002)
(243)	Whirlpool Corp	HSBC	5,399	564	Zions Bancorp NA	Citibank	(1,105)
(878)	Williams Cos Inc/The	HSBC	588	162	Zions Bancorp NA	JP Morgan	(766)
893	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Citibank	2,268	110	Zoetis Inc	HSBC	(107)
311	Williams-Sonoma Inc	JP Morgan	628	406	Zoetis Inc	Citibank	(832)
(238)	Willis Towers Watson Plc	HSBC	(268)				(317,200)
(500)	Workday Inc 'A'	HSBC	(4,605)				
(237)	Workday Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(2,183)	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - USD 103	3,963,316)	(186,755)
(74)	Workday Inc 'A'	Citibank	317				

### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Market Value USD
CDS	EUR 2,040,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Bank of America			
000	EUD 400 000	on Markit iTraxx Europe Series 23 Version 1	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(13,454)	32,094
CDS	EUR 492,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Crossover Series 30 Version 1	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(17,100)	46,813
CDS	USD 2,211,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection	Bank of America	20/0/2024	(17,100)	40,613
		on Markit CDX.NA.IG.30	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(5,992)	31,850
CDS	USD 539,000	Fund receives Fixed 5.000% and provides default protection	Bank of America			
TDO	DDI 04.007	on Markit CDX.NA.HY.25 Version 5	Merrill Lynch	20/6/2024	(7,664)	25,378
TRS	BRL 94,287	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays Ibovespa Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	(874)	(874)
TRS	BRL 1,073,753	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America	12/0/2019	(074)	(674)
	2.12 .,0.0,.00	Tana teestoo ise teepa maex ana paye timea eteet /s	Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	351	351
TRS	KRW 214,900,575	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America			
			Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	14,506	14,506
TRS	KRW 72,897,925	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America	40/0/0040	F 007	F 007
TRS	KDW 144 100 750	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13/6/2019	5,897	5,897
IKS	KKW 144,109,730	rulid receives rixed 0.000% and pays KOSri 200 index	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	10,378	10,378
TRS	KRW 286,002,300	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America	10/0/2010	10,010	10,070
		• •	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	18,895	18,895
TRS	KRW 69,502,500	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America			
TDO	L/DIA/ 004 407 475	F   1   10 0000/   1   1/000010001	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	3,046	3,046
TRS	KRW 201,197,475	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	3,000	3,000
TRS	KRW 200,228,400	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America	13/0/2019	3,000	3,000
		Tana teestee times etter and paye the etter accomment	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	2,186	2,186
TRS	KRW 65,786,850	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America			
			Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	(74)	(74)
TRS	KRW	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America	40/0/0040	47.077	47.077
TRS	1,110,778,000 KRW 69,333,300	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	13/6/2019	47,677	47,677
1110	KIXW 09,333,300	Tulid receives Fixed 0.000 % and pays ROOFT 200 index	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	2,904	2,904
TRS	KRW 70,653,525	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America	. 0, 0, 20 . 0	2,00	2,00
		• •	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	4,013	4,013
TRS	TWD 10,713,922	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America			
TDC	TMD 0 440 704	Find receives TAIFY Fittings lader and ages Fined 0.000%	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(8,190)	(8,190)
TRS	TWD 2,142,784	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,638)	(1,638)
TRS	TWD 16,976,731	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America	10/0/2019	(1,000)	(1,000)
	-,,-		Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(7,868)	(7,868)
TRS	TWD 14,854,640	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America			• •
			Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(6,885)	(6,885)
Total (	Gross underlying exp	osure - USD 9,391,822)			43,114	223,459

CDS: Credit Default Swaps TRS: Total Return Swaps

## Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
14	EUR	Amsterdam Index	June 2019	1,683,259	(26,753)
(83)	AUD	Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	8,157,392	(321,888)
25	EUR	CAC 40 Index	June 2019	1,438,470	(32,988)
(106)	CAD	Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	11,174,265	(103,415)
(4)	EUR	DAX Index	June 2019	1,304,484	48,944
(7)	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	963,620	16,057
14	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	2,630,571	10,695
1	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	89,937	(40)
1	EUR	FTSE MIB Index	June 2019	109,883	(5,189)
14	HKD	Hang Seng China Enterprises	June 2019	914,697	(38)
12	EUR	IBEX 35 Index	June 2019	1,196,280	(17,270)
(4)	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	5,632,094	(13,694)
42	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index	June 2019	664,505	(33,828)
(18)	CAD	S&P/TSX 60 Index	June 2019	2,549,002	24,667

### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
(42)	USD	SGX NIFTY 50	June 2019	1,001,700	4,177
(3)	AUD	SPI 200 Index	June 2019	332,360	(3,721)
27	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	2,554,940	99,154
(2)	JPY	Topix Index	June 2019	276,825	7,077
85	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	13,894,831	103,137
97	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	12,265,953	84,129
Total			_	68,835,068	(160,787)

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	<b>-</b>												
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
ALID	000.070	LIOD	440.000	Deal of Association					-				
AUD	202,372	USD	140,369	Bank of America	19/6/2019	(210)	GBP	27,000	USD	35,093	Bank of America		
AUD	2,628	USD	1,826	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(219) (6)					Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(1,025)
AUD	122.000	USD	86,269	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,780)	GBP	83,046	USD	107,012	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(2,228)
AUD	42,000	USD	29,797	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(710)	GBP	7,954	USD	10,167	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(130)
AUD	202,372	USD	140,460	Bank of America	13/0/2013	(710)	GBP	68,046	USD	87,450	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(1,449)
AUD	202,372	USD	140,400	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(195)	GBP	7,954	USD	10,184	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	(130)
AUD	2.628	USD	1,828	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(6)	HKD	680,000	USD	86,742	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(21)
AUD	98,000	USD	69,146	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(1,222)	HKD	1,218,000	USD	155,531	Societe Generale	19/6/2019	(198)
AUD	202,372	USD	140,584	Bank of America	11/11/2013	(1,222)	INR	32,675,000	USD	463,327	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	4,473
AUD	202,372	USD	140,504	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(176)	INR	51,180,000	USD	722,473	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	10,257
AUD	2.628	USD	1.829	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(6)	INR	2,853,000	USD	40,412	HSBC	19/6/2019	434
BRL	176,000	USD	44,316	Bank of America	21/0/2013	(0)	INR	46,522,000	USD	660,789	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	5,254
DIXL	170,000	OOD	77,510	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	170	INR	23,267,000	USD	332,006	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	1,101
BRL	52,000	USD	12,631	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	512	INR	2,487,000	USD	35,332	UBS	19/6/2019	274
BRL	177,000	USD	44,478	Bank of America	13/0/2013	312	INR	11,093,000	USD	157,605	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	664
DIXL	177,000	OOD	77,770	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	151	INR	108,591,000	USD	1,544,131	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	5,188
BRL	52,000	USD	12,604	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	508	INR	2,865,000	USD	40,403	HSBC	17/7/2019	474
BRL	178,000	USD	44,595	Citibank	21/8/2019	155	INR	23,359,000	USD	332,063	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	1,210
BRL	52,000	USD	12,566	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	507	INR	2,495,000	USD	35,300	UBS	17/7/2019	297
CAD	231,000	USD	172,543	Bank of America	21/0/2013	307	INR	122,089,000	USD	1,734,157	Citibank	21/8/2019	152
CAD	231,000	USD	172,040	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,741)	INR	2,023,000	USD	28,333	HSBC	21/8/2019	404
CAD	1,127,000	USD	841,868	Citibank	19/6/2019	(8,560)	INR	23,478,000	USD	332,173	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	1,339
CAD	72,000	USD	53,681	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(444)	JPY	9,000,000	USD	81,374	Citibank	19/6/2019	1,442
CAD	211.000	USD	157.949	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,935)	JPY	12,727,000	USD	115,035	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	2,076
CAD	122,000	USD	90,703	Bank of America	13/0/2013	(1,933)	JPY	1,898,000	USD	17,154	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	311
OAD	122,000	OOD	30,703	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(433)	KRW	130,899,000	USD	109,828	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	112
CAD	29.000	USD	21,490	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(33)	KRW	130,723,000	USD	109,802	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	100
CAD	1.194.000	USD	897.675	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(14,213)	KRW	130,571,000	USD	109,806	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	98
CAD	1,194,000	USD	890,398	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(4,778)	MXN	1,387,389	USD	72,565	Bank of America		(= - (=)
CAD	29.000	USD	21.507	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019						Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(2,312)
CAD	52,000	USD	38,724	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(33) (218)	MXN	7,253,000	USD	367,978	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	(709)
CHF	46,000	USD	45,744	Bank of America	21/0/2019	(210)	MXN	9,632,611	USD	492,120	Citibank	19/6/2019	(4,354)
OH	40,000	USD	43,744	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	89	MXN	1,603,000	USD	83,749	HSBC	19/6/2019	(2,578)
CHF	120,000	USD	118,018	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	1,545	MXN	1,261,000	USD	65,660	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,807)
CHF	173,000	USD	174,170	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,800)	MXN	1,392,913	USD	72,537	Bank of America		
EUR	257,844	USD	293,473	Bank of America	13/0/2013	(1,000)					Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(2,343)
LUIX	237,044	USD	290,470	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(5,394)	MXN	2,388,087	USD	123,534	Citibank	17/7/2019	(3,189)
EUR	87,000	USD	97,808	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(607)	MXN	10,330,000	USD	540,162	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(19,593)
EUR	248,000	USD	281,152	Citibank	19/6/2019	(4,072)	MXN	933,000	USD	48,537	HSBC	17/7/2019	(1,520)
EUR	65,156	USD	73,191	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(395)	MXN	1,266,000	USD	65,621	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(1,823)
EUR	57,844	USD	64,934	Bank of America	19/0/2019	(393)	MXN	13,611,000	USD	702,576	Bank of America		
LUIX	37,044	USD	04,554	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(154)					Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(20,603)
EUR	86.000	USD	96,918	•	17/7/2019	(606)	MXN	1,238,000	USD	63,373	Citibank	21/8/2019	(1,344)
EUR	65,156	USD	73,368	Barclays Bank Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(400)	MXN	1,273,000	USD	65,619	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(1,835)
EUR	,	USD					NZD	15,547	USD	10,259	Bank of America		
	137,000		154,840	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(976)					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(124)
GBP	27,000	USD	35,042	Bank of America	10/6/2010	(4.000)	NZD	299,453	USD	200,717	Citibank	19/6/2019	(5,499)
CDD	220 042	HED	200 600	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,023)	NZD	223,000	USD	152,182	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(6,806)
GBP	228,813	USD	298,698	Citibank	19/6/2019	(10,400)	NZD	320,832	USD	215,288	HSBC	19/6/2019	(6,133)
GBP	158,046	USD	205,857	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(6,724)	NZD	137,168	USD	92,742	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(3,321)
GBP	7,954	USD	10,152	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(129)	NZD	15,547	USD	10,265	Bank of America		
GBP	65,187	חפח	85,653	UBS	19/6/2019	(3,519)					Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(124)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

						Net unrealised		•					Net unrealised
					Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
NZD	99,453		65,656	Citibank	17/7/2019	(781)	USD	58,044		78,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	286
NZD	136,000		90,555	HSBC	17/7/2019	(1,839)	USD	42,094		56,408	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	325
NZD	602,000		407,802	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(15,105)	USD	329,032		328,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	2,227
NZD	15,547	USD	10,273	Bank of America			USD	98,410		99,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(230)
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(123)	USD	88,569		90,000	UBS	19/6/2019	(1,103)
NZD	99,453	USD	65,705	Citibank	21/8/2019	(778)	USD	55,008	EUR	48,902	Bank of America		
NZD		USD	407,663	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(4,862)					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	372
RUB	39,971,000	USD	597,859	Bank of America			USD	57,968		51,804	Citibank	19/6/2019	89
DUD	4.050.000	LIOD	04.054	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	12,170	USD	3,350		3,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(2)
RUB	4,050,000	USD	61,951	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(141)	USD	6,587,998	EUR	5,811,294	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	95,279
RUB RUB	1,765,000	USD	26,953	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(15)	USD	6,345,264	EUR	5,581,709	Bank of America	17/7/2010	04 204
KUD	36,967,000	USD	564,433	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(2,549)	USD	57,673	EUR	51,417	Merrill Lynch Citibank	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	94,301 91
RUB	1,221,000	LISD	18,760	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	(2,349)	USD	3,358		3,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(1)
RUB	1,771,000		26,935	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(16)	USD	62,681		55,874	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	108
RUB	1,779,000	USD	26,924	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(17)	USD	28,928		25,709	Bank of America	11/1/2010	100
RUB	, ,		552,883	Societe Generale	21/8/2019	(374)	005	20,020	LOIX	20,700	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	55
SEK	315,000		33,880	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(782)	USD	57,837	EUR	51,417	Citibank	21/8/2019	91
SEK	363,000		37,904	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	237	USD	3,368		3,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(1)
SEK	612,000		63,921	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	384	USD	6,138,570		5,435,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	34,557
SEK	279,000		29,235	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	81	USD	62,861		55,874	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	109
SEK	1,400,000	USD	150,066	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(2,965)	USD	31,314	GBP	23,922	Bank of America		
TWD	4,778,000	USD	152,592	Bank of America		,					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,173
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,549)	USD	97,574	GBP	74,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	4,336
TWD	4,256,000	USD	138,384	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(3,842)	USD	112,917	GBP	86,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	4,560
TWD	, ,	USD	193,210	Citibank	19/6/2019	(5,149)	USD	135,685		104,435	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	4,100
TWD	2,085,000		67,752	UBS	19/6/2019	(1,841)	USD	322,126		244,643	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	13,882
TWD	4,776,000	USD	152,612	Bank of America			USD	31,360	GBP	23,922	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(1,537)					Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	1,176
TWD	698,000	USD	22,651	Citibank	17/7/2019	(572)	USD	25,364	GBP	20,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	128
TWD	2,081,000		67,722	UBS	17/7/2019	(1,896)	USD	135,882		104,435	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	4,109
TWD	4,768,000	080	152,526	Bank of America	24/0/2040	(4 500)	USD	138,501	GBP GBP	105,643	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	5,204
USD	106 160	ALID	E72 006	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	21/8/2019	(1,509)	USD USD	65,675 31,412		50,000 23,922	Societe Generale Bank of America	17/7/2019	2,587
USD	406,460	AUD	573,806	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	9.080	030	31,412	GBF	23,922	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	1,178
USD	604,999	AUD	857,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	11,498	USD	25,407	GBP	20,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	129
USD	321,337	AUD	452,491	Citibank	19/6/2019	7,972	USD	136,674		104,078	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	5,134
USD	286,068	AUD	402,703	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	7,183	USD	3,945		3,000	Societe Generale	21/8/2019	154
USD	142,728		202,509	Bank of America		.,	USD	278,239	HKD	2,179,000	UBS	19/6/2019	347
	, -		. ,	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	2,368	USD	23,251		1,625,000	Bank of America		
USD	222,125	AUD	312,491	Citibank	17/7/2019	5,536		,			Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(13)
USD	1,171,230	AUD	1,635,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	38,005	USD	48,974	INR	3,399,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	312
USD	73,168	AUD	105,544	Bank of America			USD	310,248	INR	21,691,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(296)
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(60)	USD	107,838	INR	7,604,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,026)
USD	89,911	AUD	128,456	Citibank	21/8/2019	786	USD	34,525	INR	2,415,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(50)
USD	1,347,592		1,916,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	18,242	USD	23,254	INR	1,632,000	Bank of America	47/7/0040	(00)
USD	94,879	BKL	369,000	Bank of America	40/0/0040	4 044	HCD	240 444	IND	04 700 000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(30)
LICD	E0.004	DDI	400.000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,611	USD	310,414		21,796,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	(560)
USD	50,861		198,000	Barclays Bank Citibank	19/6/2019	814	USD	34,494		2,422,000	Morgan Stanley Bank of America	17/7/2019	(62)
USD USD	30,399 38,396		119,000 150,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	321 482	USD	23,241	IINT	1,639,000	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(41)
USD	28,482		114,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(332)	USD	310,488	IND	21,913,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	(792)
USD	559,705		2,169,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	11,471	USD	34,496		2,433,000	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	(66)
USD	717,849		2,777,000	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	17,652	USD	68,946		7,638,249	Bank of America	21/0/2010	(00)
USD	18,885		75,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	(26)	002	00,010		.,000,2.0	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,339)
USD	38,303		150,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	482	USD	422,536	JPY	46,341,953	Citibank	19/6/2019	(3,892)
USD	28,665		115,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	(331)	USD	49,951		5,482,751	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(500)
USD	28,577	BRL	115,000	Bank of America		, ,	USD	342,110	JPY	37,869,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(6,351)
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(334)	USD	113,050		12,378,047	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(850)
USD	745,008	BRL	2,998,000	BNP Paribas	21/8/2019	(8,698)	USD	24,350	JPY	2,705,000	Bank of America		
USD	212,425	CAD	283,938	Bank of America							Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(597)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	2,480	USD	91,161		9,942,799	Citibank	17/7/2019	(537)
USD	96,675		129,639	Citibank	19/6/2019	820	USD	35,803		3,920,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(349)
USD	31,315		42,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	260	USD	134,881		15,000,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(3,456)
USD	120,034		160,424	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	1,416	USD	103,409		11,504,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	(2,687)
USD	78,699	CAD	105,592	Bank of America	47/7/0040	F70	USD	451,484		49,678,201	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(6,672)
HED	E0 UU4	CAD	79 000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	570 287	USD	91,163		9,916,646	Citibank	21/8/2019	(534)
USD USD	58,001 31,338		78,000 42,000	Citibank HSBC	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	287 262	USD USD	35,807 712,645		3,910,000 78,066,354	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	21/8/2019 21/8/2019	(348)
USD	42,063		42,000 56,408	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	262 325	USD	180,521		206,065,000	Bank of America	21/0/2019	(9,222)
USD	78,759		105,592	Bank of America	111112013	323	300	100,021	131377	_00,000,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	7,450
235	10,100	JD	. 50,502	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	569					Lynon	.5/5/2010	1,100
							-						

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	USD
USD	690,065	KRW	780,276,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	34,720
USD	169,721	KRW	193,287,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	7,382
USD	159,751	KRW	185,963,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	3,563
USD	287,684	KRW	326,020,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	13,864
USD	212,057	KRW	245,517,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	5,850
USD	195,550	KRW	232,953,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(105)
USD	180,445	KRW	205,798,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	7,426
USD	1,013,929	KRW	1,151,661,000	BNP Paribas	17/7/2019	45,700
USD	159,704	KRW	185,724,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	3,561
USD	184,896	KRW	209,530,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	8,739
USD	156,119	KRW	182,136,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	2,993
USD	195,447	KRW	232,608,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(112)
USD	29,709	KRW	35,125,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	144
USD	156,126	KRW	181,912,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	3,007
USD	1,673,047	KRW	1,953,134,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	29,057
USD	57,492	MXN	1,113,673	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,099
USD	72,635	MXN	1,410,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	1,237
USD	116,715	MXN	2,292,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	656
USD	10,430	MXN	200,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	303
USD	19,861	MXN	385,327	UBS	19/6/2019	349
USD	13,031	MXN	252,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	332
USD	10,434	MXN	201,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	304
USD	13,007	MXN	253,000	Bank of America	21/8/2019	331
USD	10,425	MXN	202,000	Merrill Lynch HSBC	21/8/2019	304
USD	250,245	NZD	376,834	Citibank	19/6/2019	4,581
USD	22,953	NZD	33,166	HSBC	19/6/2019	1,331
USD	78,645	NZD	118,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	1,719
USD	175,486	NZD	268,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	664
USD	78,687	NZD	118,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	1.713
USD	174,965	NZD	267,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	657
USD	37,144	RUB	2,418,000	Bank of America		
	- ,		, -,	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	241
USD	31,529	RUB	2,059,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	105
USD	33,412	RUB	2,174,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	233
USD	37,357	RUB	2,472,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(370)
USD	86,360	RUB	5,620,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	589

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
•	i uiciiases	ourrency			uate	000
USD	37,118	RUB	2,426,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	244
USD	10.934	RUB	713,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	244 96
USD	86,364	RUB	5,643,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	592
USD	24,380	RUB	1,612,000	Bank of America	177772010	002
005	,000		.,0.2,000	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(2)
USD	86,348	RUB	5,669,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	603
USD	137,190	SEK	1,271,000	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	3,643
USD	82,740	SEK	768,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	2,045
USD	27,699	SEK	255,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	905
USD	45,678	SEK	426,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	917
USD	154,710	TWD	4,902,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(253)
USD	866,249	TWD	26,690,000	BNP Paribas	19/6/2019	22,519
USD	866,738	TWD	26,686,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	23,134
USD USD	165,658	TWD TWD	5,229,000	HSBC Paralaya Bank	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	358
USD	154,535 1,589,114	TWD	4,898,000 48,985,000	Barclays Bank HSBC	17/7/2019	(398) 39,619
USD	154.458	TWD	4,894,000	Barclays Bank	21/8/2019	(550)
USD	165,536	TWD	5,221,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	171
USD	1,337,262	TWD	41,189,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	32,680
002	.,00.,202		,,	51 morgan	2 0. 20 . 0	521,064
						JZ 1,00 <del>4</del>
EUR He	dged Sha	re Class	•			
EUR	9.107	USD	10.254	State Street Bank		
	0,.0.	002	.0,20	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(84)
USD	151	EUR	134	State Street Bank		(- ')
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	1_
						(83)
GRP He	dged Sha	ro Class			•	
	•					
GBP	8,122	USD	10,588	State Street Bank		
HOD	450	ODD	440	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(357)
USD	152	GBP	119	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	3
						(354)
Total (Gros	ss underlyina	exposure -	- USD 66,738,	547)		520,627
2.5 ( 3.00				,		,

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	91.41
Securities portfolio at market value	91.41
Other Net Assets	8.59
	100.00

## BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund

Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets
_	Description	EUK	Assets	Holding	Description	EUR	Assets
BONDS				EUR 41,000	Cyprus Cyprus Government International		
EUD 225 000	Australia				Bond RegS 3.875% 6/5/2022	45,634	0.04
EUR 325,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS 0.50% 17/5/2024	332,868	0.25	EUR 84,000	Cyprus Government International Bond RegS 3.75% 26/7/2023	96,155	0.0
EUR 325,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS 0.75% 22/7/2021	331,965	0.25			141,789	0.1
EUR 175,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS				Denmark		
	0.50% 4/12/2023	179,375 844,208	0.13	DKK 2,602,000	Denmark Government Bond		
	-	044,200	0.03	DKK 7,400,000	4.00% 15/11/2019 Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab	355,735	0.2
ELID 300 000	Austria  Paiffoinen Pank International Page				1.50% 1/10/2050	999,063	0.7
EUR 300,000	Raiffeisen Bank International RegS 0.25% 5/7/2021	300,429	0.22	DKK 1,331,088	Nordea Kredit Realkreditaktieselskab RegS 2.00% 1/10/2050	184,563	0.14
EUR 300,000	Raiffeisen Bank International RegS 1.00% 4/12/2023	306,783	0.23	DKK 2,823,584	Nykredit Realkredit A/S RegS		
EUR 1,305,000	Republic of Austria Government	300,763	0.23	DKK 9,800,000	2.00% 1/10/2050 Nykredit Realkredit RegS 1.50%	391,501	0.29
	Bond RegS '144A' 0.50%	1,365,800	4.00	, ,	1/10/2050	1,322,683	0.9
EUR 85,000	20/4/2027 Republic of Austria Government	1,303,000	1.02	EUR 150,000	Orsted A/S RegS FRN 24/11/3017	150,075	0.1
	Bond RegS '144A' 4.15%	400 475	0.40		_	3,403,620	2.5
EUR 143,000	15/3/2037 Republic of Austria Government	136,175	0.10		Finland		
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.50%	104.050	0.40	EUR 246,000	Finland Government Bond RegS '144A' 15/4/2022 (Zero Coupon)	249,988	0.1
EUR 58,000	20/2/2047 Republic of Austria Government	164,050	0.12	EUR 373,000	Finland Government Bond RegS		
	Bond RegS '144A' 3.80% 26/1/2062	113,073	0.08	EUR 197,000	'144A' 0.50% 15/9/2027 Finland Government Bond RegS	390,117	0.2
EUR 96,000	Republic of Austria Government	113,073	0.00		'144A' 0.50% 15/9/2028	205,347	0.1
	Bond RegS '144A' 2.10% 20/9/2117	135,966	0.10	EUR 543,000	Finland Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.375% 15/4/2047	631,308	0.4
EUR 100,000	UniCredit Bank Austria RegS			EUR 175,000	Fortum OYJ RegS 1.625%	170 201	0.4
	0.625% 20/3/2029	102,449	80.0	EUR 150,000	27/2/2026 Fortum OYJ RegS 2.125%	179,391	0.13
	-	2,624,725	1.95	FUD 375 000	27/2/2029	154,435	0.1
	Belgium			EUR 375,000	OP Mortgage Bank RegS 0.625% 15/2/2029	384,307	0.29
GBP 31,000	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV RegS 1.75% 7/3/2025	34,623	0.03		_	2,194,893	1.6
EUR 114,000	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV				France		
EUR 100,000	RegS 2.00% 17/3/2028 Belfius Bank SA RegS 1.00%	122,179	0.09	EUR 100,000	Agence Francaise de Developpement		
	12/6/2028	105,830	0.08	EUD 200 000	RegS 0.375% 30/4/2024	102,397	0.08
EUR 300,000	BNP Paribas Fortis SA RegS 24/10/2023 (Zero Coupon)	301,551	0.23	EUR 300,000	Agence Francaise de Developpement RegS 1.00% 31/1/2028	316,908	0.24
EUR 299,029	Kingdom of Belgium Government	00.,00.	0.20	EUR 600,000	Agence Francaise de Developpement	647 140	0.4
	Bond RegS '144A' 0.50% 22/10/2024	311,615	0.23	EUR 600,000	RegS 1.375% 5/7/2032 AXA Bank Europe SCF RegS	647,142	0.4
EUR 113,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government	311,013	0.25		0.125% 14/3/2022	606,447	0.4
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.45% 22/6/2037	122,694	0.09	EUR 250,000 EUR 400,000	AXA SA RegS FRN 16/4/2040 Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel	260,845	0.1
EUR 197,397	Kingdom of Belgium Government	122,004	0.03	FUD 200 000	RegS 0.75% 15/6/2023	408,200	0.3
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.90% 22/6/2038	229,145	0.17	EUR 300,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel RegS 0.75% 8/6/2026	302,445	0.2
EUR 522,477		223,143	0.17	EUR 300,000	Banque Federative du Credit Mutuel		
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.60% 22/6/2047	564,228	0.42	EUR 100,000	SA RegS FRN 3/6/2020 BNP Paribas SA RegS 1.00%	301,095	0.2
EUR 141,000	Kingdom of Belgium Government	304,220	0.42		17/4/2024	101,888	0.0
	Bond RegS '144A' 1.70% 22/6/2050	153,295	0.11	EUR 200,000	BNP Paribas SA RegS 1.00% 27/6/2024	203,058	0.1
	-	1,945,160	1.45	EUR 600,000	BPCE SA RegS 0.625% 26/9/2023	610,200	0.4
	-	1,040,100	1.70	EUR 300,000 EUR 400,000	BPCE SA RegS 0.375% 5/10/2023 BPCE SA RegS 1.00% 15/7/2024	302,154 413,940	0.2
ELID 40E 000	Canada Canadian Imporial Bank of			EUR 200,000	BPCE SFH RegS 0.625%		
EUR 495,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS 0.25%			EUR 300,000	22/9/2027 BPCE SFH SA RegS 0.625%	206,488	0.1
ELID 200 000	24/1/2023	502,202	0.37		29/5/2031	300,573	0.2
EUR 320,000	CPPIB Capital Inc RegS 0.875% 6/2/2029	334,723	0.25	EUR 400,000	Bpifrance Financement SA RegS 0.125% 25/11/2023	405,264	0.3
EUR 290,000	National Bank of Canada RegS			EUR 600,000	Caisse Centrale du Credit Immobilier	700,204	0.0
	0.75% 13/3/2025	302,305	0.23		de France RegS 0.125% 26/10/2022	608,382	0.45
	_	1,139,230	0.00		LOT TOTE OFF	000,002	0.4

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				rities and Money Market Instrumen hange Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value FUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value FUR	% of Net Assets
	·	20.1	7100010	l lioiding	•	20.1	7100010
EUR 500,000	France continued Caisse Centrale du Credit Immobilier de France SA RegS 0.375% 31/7/2020	503,937	0.37	EUR 300,000	France continued French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.75% 25/5/2066	329,407	0.25
EUR 600,000	Caisse Francaise de Financement Local RegS 0.375% 11/5/2024	615,351	0.46	EUR 300,000 EUR 100,000	La Poste SA RegS FRN (Perpetual) Orange SA RegS FRN (Perpetual)	289,521 114,183	0.22
EUR 300,000	Caisse Francaise de Financement Local RegS 0.625% 26/1/2023	309,581	0.23	EUR 200,000	RCI Banque SA RegS FRN 12/3/2025	190,050	0.14
EUR 300,000	Cie de Financement Foncier SA RegS 0.125% 18/2/2020	301,092	0.22	EUR 100,000 EUR 200,000	Sanofi RegS 1.75% 10/9/2026 Sanofi RegS 1.125% 5/4/2028	109,241 209,364	0.08 0.16
EUR 600,000	Cie de Financement Foncier SA RegS 0.25% 11/4/2023	610,698	0.45	EUR 500,000	Societe Generale RegS 1.25% 15/2/2024	507,900	0.38
EUR 100,000	Cie de Financement Foncier SA RegS 0.75% 29/5/2026	104,601	0.08	EUR 300,000	Societe Generale SFH RegS 0.50% 28/1/2026	308,709	0.23
EUR 400,000	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.875% 21/9/2023	410,194	0.31	EUR 300,000	Societe Generale SFH SA RegS 0.50% 2/6/2025	309,249	0.23
EUR 200,000	Cie de Saint-Gobain RegS 0.625% 15/3/2024	202,136	0.15	EUR 300,000	Societe Generale SFH SA RegS 0.75% 29/1/2027	313,353	0.23
	Credit Agricole Assurances SA RegS FRN 27/9/2048	110,330	0.08	EUR 200,000	Teleperformance RegS 1.875% 2/7/2025	208,980	0.16
EUR 300,000	Credit Agricole SA/London RegS 0.875% 19/1/2022	307,119	0.23	EUR 200,000	Total Capital International SA RegS 0.696% 31/5/2028	201,214	0.15
EUR 600,000	0.75% 5/12/2023	614,568	0.46	EUR 100,000	Veolia Environnement SA RegS 1.94% 7/1/2030	108,382	0.08
EUR 400,000	Credit Mutuel - CIC Home Loan SFH RegS 0.25% 30/4/2024	407,612	0.30		_	26,506,231	19.72
EUR 400,000	17/1/2025	417,780	0.31	EUR 304,000	<b>Germany</b> Berlin Hyp RegS 0.625%		
	France Government Bond OAT RegS 1.85% 25/7/2027 (a)	620,088	0.46	EUR 3,695,759	22/10/2025 Bundesobligation RegS	316,721	0.2
EUR 566,446	France Government Bond OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2028	611,665	0.46	EUR 2,158,000	13/10/2023 (Zero Coupon) Bundesrepublik Deutschland	3,799,462	2.83
	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.25% 25/11/2020	1,197,089	0.89	2017 2, 100,000	Bundesanleihe RegS 3.00% 4/7/2020	2,243,770	1.67
EUR 594,286	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 3.00% 25/4/2022	656,722	0.49	EUR 584,000	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe RegS 0.25%	_,,	
EUR 41,877	OAT RegS 2.25% 25/10/2022	45,908	0.03	EUR 57,000	15/2/2027* Bundesrepublik Deutschland	613,276	0.4
EUR 118,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 2.75% 25/10/2027	145,417	0.11	,	Bundesanleihe RegS 0.50% 15/2/2028	61,048	0.0
EUR 110,554	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 2.50% 25/5/2030	136,809	0.10	EUR 232,000	Bundesrepublik Deutschland Bundesanleihe RegS 2.50%	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	
	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 5.75% 25/10/2032	314,506	0.23	EUR 158,000	4/7/2044 Bundesrepublik Deutschland	350,503	0.26
EUR 218,727	OAT RegS 4.00% 25/4/2060	398,168	0.30		Bundesanleihe RegS 2.50% 15/8/2046	243,274	0.18
EUR 276,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 25/5/2022	000.000	0.04	EUR 154,000	Commerzbank AG RegS 0.125% 23/2/2023	156,213	0.12
EUR 77,445	(Zero Coupon) French Republic Government Bond	280,836	0.21	EUR 100,000		101,969	0.08
EI IB 200 000	OAT RegS 25/3/2023 (Zero Coupon) French Republic Government Bond	78,973	0.06	EUR 168,000	Commerzbank AG RegS 1.50% 28/8/2028	173,258	0.13
EUR 290,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.50% 25/5/2025 French Bonublic Government Bond	303,302	0.23	EUR 200,000	Commerzbank RegS 1.00% 4/3/2026	201,298	0.1
	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 1.25% 25/5/2034	318,819	0.24	EUR 123,000	Deutsche Bahn Finance GMBH RegS 1.125% 18/12/2028	129,673	0.1
-UR 1,002,5/3	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.75% 25/6/2039	1 0/6 907	1 45	EUR 100,000	Deutsche Bahn Finance GmbH RegS 1.375% 28/3/2031	107,268	0.0
EUR 677,118	French Republic Government Bond	1,946,897	1.45	EUR 300,000	Deutsche Pfandbriefbank AG RegS 0.75% 7/2/2023	303,903	0.2
IID 1 077 020	OAT RegS '144A' 0.10% 25/7/2047 French Popublic Covernment Bond	728,938	0.54	EUR 175,000	Deutsche Telekom RegS 1.75% 25/3/2031	181,374	0.1
EUR 1,911,232	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 2.00%	2 261 161	1 76	EUR 154,000	DZ HYP AG RegS 0.875% 30/1/2029	162,459	0.1
EUR 1,749,000	25/5/2048 French Republic Government Bond	2,361,161	1.76	EUR 100,000	DZ HYP AG RegS 0.875% 17/4/2034	102,805	0.0
ELID 469 000	OAT RegS '144A' 1.50% 25/5/2050	1,852,348	1.38	EUR 300,000	Erste Abwicklungsanstalt 7/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	300,020	0.22
EUR 168,000	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 4.00% 25/4/2055	296,607	0.22	EUR 300,000	Erste Abwicklungsanstalt RegS 12/6/2020 (Zero Coupon)	301,351	0.22

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
	Cormony continued				Italy		
EUR 400,000	Germany continued FMS Wertmanagement RegS			EUR 600,000	Cassa Depositi e Prestiti SpA RegS	500.000	0.44
EUR 543,000	0.375% 29/4/2030 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	403,308	0.30	EUR 100,000	0.75% 21/11/2022 Credit Agricole Italia SpA RegS	583,023	0.43
EUR 685,000	15/12/2022 (Zero Coupon) Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	551,004	0.41	EUR 350,000	1.00% 25/3/2027 Credito Emiliano SpA RegS	101,827	0.08
	0.125% 7/6/2023	698,895	0.52		1.125% 17/1/2024	363,156	0.2
EUR 12,000	Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau 0.05% 30/5/2024	12,242	0.01	EUR 325,000 EUR 325,000	Enel SpA RegS FRN 24/11/2081 Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS	314,363	0.2
EUR 18,000	Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau				1.125% 14/1/2020	327,187	0.2
EUR 60,000	0.25% 30/6/2025 Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	18,563	0.01	EUR 300,000	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA RegS 0.50% 5/3/2024	305,120	0.2
EUR 303,000	0.50% 15/9/2027 Landesbank Baden-Wuerttemberg	62,468	0.05	EUR 100,000 EUR 1,182,000	Iren SpA RegS 0.875% 4/11/2024 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	98,417	0.0
	RegS 0.05% 11/11/2021	305,851	0.23		0.05% 15/4/2021	1,167,863	0.8
EUR 277,000	Landesbank Baden-Wuerttemberg RegS 0.375% 14/1/2026	283,692	0.21	EUR 207,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 0.35% 1/11/2021	204,193	0.1
EUR 304,000	Landwirtschaftliche Rentenbank			EUR 1,285,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
EUR 100,000	RegS 0.05% 12/6/2023 Muenchener Rueckversicherungs-	308,785	0.23	EUR 287,000	1.45% 15/9/2022 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	1,288,752	0.9
,	Gesellschaft AG in Muenchen	110 270	0.08	EUR 768,000	0.95% 1/3/2023 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	280,996	0.2
EUR 316,000	RegS FRN 26/5/2049 NRW Bank RegS 0.875%	110,379	0.08		0.65% 15/10/2023	737,153	0.5
EUR 248,000	10/11/2025 NRW Bank RegS 0.625%	334,995	0.25	EUR 1,091,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro 1.45% 15/5/2025	1,054,331	0.7
,	2/2/2029	256,841	0.19	EUR 137,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
EUR 300,000	Santander Consumer Bank RegS 0.25% 5/12/2024	303,712	0.23	EUR 878,885	2.05% 1/8/2027 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	134,165	0.1
UR 400,000	SAP SE RegS 1.625% 10/3/2031	428,988	0.32	EUD 1 350 000	RegS '144A' 1.65% 23/4/2020	892,104	0.6
EUR 620,000	State of Hesse RegS 25/4/2025 (Zero Coupon)	624,399	0.46	EUR 1,259,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 3.75% 1/5/2021	1,330,222	0.9
EUR 637,000	State of Lower Saxony 0.125% 8/4/2027	640,332	0.48	EUR 829,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS 1.45% 15/11/2024	807,744	0.6
UR 415,000	State of Lower Saxony RegS			EUR 2,055,691	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
EUR 840,000	0.375% 14/5/2029 State of North Rhine-Westphalia	420,414	0.31	EUR 2,835,000	RegS '144A' 1.30% 15/5/2028 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	1,968,242	1.4
-0.10.0,000	Germany RegS 0.50%	000.057	0.05		RegS '144A' 4.75% 1/9/2028	3,383,176	2.5
EUR 286,000	16/2/2027 State of North Rhine-Westphalia	869,257	0.65	EUR 765,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.65% 1/3/2032	676,620	0.5
	Germany RegS 1.10%	202 502	0.22	EUR 300,858	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 1.25% 15/9/2032	272,324	0.2
EUR 123,000	13/3/2034 State of North Rhine-Westphalia	303,503	0.22	EUR 760,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
	Germany RegS 1.50% 12/6/2040	135,808	0.10	EUR 248,000	RegS '144A' 3.35% 1/3/2035 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	787,976	0.5
	12/0/2040	16,923,081	12.59		RegS '144A' 2.25% 1/9/2036	224,284	0.1
	C	,,		EUR 156,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 2.95% 1/9/2038	150,905	0.1
EUR 160,000	Guernsey Credit Suisse Group Funding			EUR 644,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
,	Guernsey Ltd RegS 1.25% 14/4/2022	164 040	0.42	EUR 214,000	RegS '144A' 3.25% 1/9/2046 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	638,571	0.4
	1 <del>4/4</del> /2022 -	164,218 164,218	0.12	EUR 468,000	RegS '144A' 2.70% 1/3/2047 Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro	192,499	0.1
		.51,210			ŘegS '144A' 3.45% 1/3/2048	474,632	0.3
EUR 200,000	Ireland Eaton Capital Unlimited Co RegS			EUR 291,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro RegS '144A' 3.85% 1/9/2049	309,753	0.2
	0.021% 14/5/2021	200,188	0.15	EUR 58,000	Italy Buoni Poliennali Del Tesoro		
EUR 168,000	Ireland Government Bond RegS 1.00% 15/5/2026	179,165	0.13		RegS '144A' 2.80% 1/3/2067	49,761 19,119,359	14.2
EUR 568,808	Ireland Government Bond RegS 0.90% 15/5/2028	599,086	0.45		_	10,110,000	
EUR 751,000	Ireland Government Bond RegS			EUR 100,000	Latvia Latvia Government International		
EUR 102,195	1.35% 18/3/2031 Ireland Government Bond RegS	812,710	0.60	2517 100,000	Bond RegS 1.875% 19/2/2049	104,535	0.0
	1.30% 15/5/2033	108,456	0.08		_	104,535	0.0
EUR 410,000	Ireland Government Bond RegS 1.50% 15/5/2050	415,449	0.31				
	_	2,315,054	1.72				

	curities and Money Market Instrum xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano				urities and Money Market Instrument Change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% c Ne Asset
	Luxembourg				Netherlands continued		
EUR 85,000	European Financial Stability Facility RegS 1.50% 22/1/2020	86,095	0.06	EUR 617,000	Nederlandse Waterschapsbank NV RegS 1.50% 15/6/2039	682,803	0.5
EUR 31,000	European Financial Stability Facility			EUR 155,904	Netherlands Government Bond		
EUR 168,000	RegS 1.75% 29/10/2020 European Financial Stability Facility	31,973	0.02	EUR 184,040	5.50% 15/1/2028 Netherlands Government Bond RegS	233,109	0.1
ELID 607 000	RegS 0.20% 28/4/2025	171,500	0.13		'144A' 15/1/2022 (Zero Coupon)	187,137	0.
EUR 687,000	European Financial Stability Facility RegS 0.40% 31/5/2026	708,606	0.53	EUR 356,422	Netherlands Government Bond RegS '144A' 0.25% 15/7/2025	370,483	0.2
EUR 783,000	European Financial Stability Facility RegS 0.75% 3/5/2027	826,480	0.62	EUR 180,845	Netherlands Government Bond RegS		0.
EUR 15,000	European Financial Stability Facility	020,400		EUR 184,050	'144A' 0.50% 15/7/2026 Netherlands Government Bond RegS	191,153	U.
EUR 527,000	RegS 1.20% 17/2/2045 HeidelbergCement Finance	15,628	0.01	EUR 289,000	'144A' 0.75% 15/7/2027 Netherlands Government Bond RegS	198,218	0.
LOT (027,000	Luxembourg SA RegS				'144A' 0.50% 15/1/2040	292,763	0.2
FUR 125 000	1.75% 24/4/2028* Richemont International Holding SA	534,557	0.40	EUR 474,000 EUR 407,000	NN Group NV RegS FRN 8/4/2044 Siemens Financieringsmaatschappij	518,139	0.3
	RegS 1.50% 26/3/2030	132,651	0.10		NV RegS 0.90% 28/2/2028	417,908	0.3
EUR 300,000	SES SA RegS 1.625% 22/3/2026	309,366	0.23	EUR 200,000	Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN (Perpetual)	193,848	0.
	-	2,816,856	2.10	EUR 200,000	Telefonica Europe BV RegS FRN		
EUD 050 000	Netherlands			EUR 100,000	(Perpetual) TenneT Holding BV RegS 0.875%	206,661	0.
EUR 350,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS 0.25% 3/12/2021	352,459	0.26		3/6/2030	99,202	0.
EUR 320,000	•	224 002	0.24		_	9,913,686	7.
EUR 325,000	0.50% 17/7/2023 ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS	324,902	0.24		New Zealand		
EUD 100 000	0.875% 15/1/2024	334,536	0.25	EUR 495,000	ANZ New Zealand International Ltd/		
EUR 100,000	ABN AMRO Bank NV RegS 1.375% 10/1/2034	109,477	0.08		London RegS 0.125% 22/9/2023	498,826	0.
EUR 325,000	ASML Holding NV RegS 1.375% 7/7/2026	344,285	0.26	EUR 707,000	Chorus Ltd RegS 1.125% 18/10/2023	727,284	0.
EUR 300,000	ASML Holding NV RegS 1.625%				10/10/2023	1,226,110	0.
EUR 428,000	28/5/2027 BMW Finance NV RegS 1.50%	322,032	0.24			-,,	
	6/2/2029	438,826	0.33	EUR 325,000	Norway DNB Bank ASA RegS 0.60%		
EUR 300,000	de Volksbank NV RegS 0.75% 18/5/2027	312,981	0.23		25/9/2023	332,299	0.
EUR 400,000	de Volksbank NV RegS 0.75%			EUR 375,000	DNB Bank ASA RegS 0.25% 9/4/2024	375,937	0.
GBP 343,000	25/6/2023 Deutsche Telekom International	407,964	0.30	EUR 785,000	DNB Boligkreditt AS RegS 0.625%		
	Finance BV RegS 2.25%	000 447	0.00	EUR 1,113,000	19/6/2025 SpareBank 1 Boligkreditt RegS	813,386	0.
EUR 325,000	13/4/2029 Enel Finance International NV	382,417	0.28	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	0.50% 30/1/2025	1,146,713	0.
	RegS 1.966% 27/1/2025	344,284	0.26		_	2,668,335	1.
EUR 150,000	Enel Finance International NV RegS 1.50% 21/7/2025	155,180	0.12		Poland		
EUR 325,000	Enexis Holding NV RegS 1.50% 20/10/2023	344,308	0.26	EUR 300,000	mBank Hipoteczny SA RegS 1.073% 5/3/2025	210 696	0
EUR 400,000	ING Bank NV RegS 0.375%	344,300	0.20	EUR 633,000	Republic of Poland Government	310,686	0.
EUR 200,000	26/11/2021 ING Bank NV RegS 8/4/2022	403,892	0.30		International Bond RegS 0.50% 20/12/2021	645,027	0.
	(Zero Coupon)	199,830	0.15	EUR 98,000	Republic of Poland Government	040,027	0.
EUR 300,000	ING Groep NV RegS 1.00% 20/9/2023	305,838	0.23		International Bond RegS 1.00% 25/10/2028	101,879	0.
EUR 200,000	Nationale-Nederlanden Bank	000,000	0.20		-	1,057,592	0.
	NV/The Netherlands RegS 0.625% 11/9/2025	205,774	0.15		— Doubles of	. ,	
EUR 300,000	Nationale-Nederlanden Bank	,	- <del>-</del>	EUR 300,000	Portugal Banco Santander Totta SA RegS		
	NV/The Netherlands RegS 1.00% 25/9/2028	314,244	0.23		1.25% 26/9/2027	318,786	0.:
EUR 707,000	Nederlandse Financierings	, -		EUR 84,737	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT RegS '144A' 4.125% 14/4/2027	108,456	0.
	Maatschappij voor Ontwikkelingslanden NV RegS			EUR 172,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT		
	0.125% 20/4/2022	719,033	0.54		RegS '144A' 2.125% 17/10/2028	194,322	0.

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anot			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	
	Portugal continued				Spain continued			
EUR 331,000	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT RegS '144A' 1.95% 15/6/2029	367,074	0.27	EUR 555,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.45% 30/4/2029			
EUR 27,400	Portugal Obrigacoes do Tesouro OT	,		EUD 0 000	(traded in Spain)	593,392	0.44	
	RegS '144A' 4.10% 15/2/2045	39,573 1,028,211	0.03	EUR 3,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.95% 30/7/2030	3,352	0.00	
	-	1,020,211	0.70	EUR 869,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 2.35% 30/7/2033	1,004,268	0.75	
EUR 516,000	Singapore Oversea-Chinese Banking Corp Ltd			EUR 217,000	Spain Government Bond RegS			
2011010,000	RegS 0.625% 18/4/2025	536,283	0.40	EUR 403,000	'144A' 4.70% 30/7/2041 Spain Government Bond RegS	342,767	0.26	
	-	536,283	0.40		'144A' 2.90% 31/10/2046	497,002	0.37	
	Slovakia			EUR 109,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 2.70% 31/10/2048	129,178	0.10	
EUR 250,000	Slovakia Government Bond RegS 0.75% 9/4/2030	256,908	0.19	EUR 259,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 3.45% 30/7/2066	350,507	0.26	
EUR 100,000	Vseobecna Uverova Banka RegS			EUR 458,402	Spain Government Inflation Linked	330,307	0.20	
	0.25% 26/3/2024	100,657	0.08		Bond RegS '144A' 0.55% 30/11/2019	464,073	0.35	
	-	357,565	0.27		-	13,236,080	9.85	
EUR 300,000	<b>Spain</b> Adif - Alta Velocidad RegS 1.25%				Cunronational			
,	4/5/2026	314,775	0.23	EUR 200,000	Supranational African Development Bank 0.50%			
EUR 527,000	Autonomous Community of Madrid Spain RegS 0.747% 30/4/2022	540,713	0.40	EUR 433,000	21/3/2029 European Investment Bank 0.10%	204,422	0.15	
EUR 808,000	Autonomous Community of Madrid				15/10/2026	438,514	0.33	
EUR 400,000	Spain RegS 1.773% 30/4/2028 Banco de Sabadell SA RegS	881,593	0.66	EUR 544,000	European Investment Bank RegS 0.375% 15/5/2026	564,449	0.42	
EUR 300,000	1.625% 7/3/2024 Banco Santander SA RegS 1.375%	409,032	0.30	EUR 56,000	European Investment Bank RegS		0.04	
	14/12/2022	312,948	0.23	EUR 717,000	0.875% 14/1/2028 European Investment Bank RegS	59,973	0.04	
EUR 300,000	Banco Santander SA RegS 0.875% 9/5/2031	306,052	0.23	EUR 343,000	1.125% 13/4/2033 European Stability Mechanism	774,568	0.58	
EUR 200,000	CaixaBank RegS 1.125%				RegS 17/1/2022 (Zero Coupon)	346,955	0.26	
EUR 300,000	27/3/2026 FADE - Fondo de Amortizacion del	201,354	0.15	EUR 222,000	European Stability Mechanism RegS 0.10% 31/7/2023	225,949	0.17	
	Deficit Electrico RegS 0.031% 17/6/2020	300,955	0.22	EUR 114,000	European Stability Mechanism RegS 0.75% 15/3/2027			
EUR 300,000		300,933		EUR 24,000	European Stability Mechanism	120,671	0.09	
EUR 1,000	RegS 0.50% 4/10/2021 Spain Government Bond 1.40%	303,381	0.23	EUR 515,000	RegS 0.50% 5/3/2029 European Stability Mechanism	24,714	0.02	
,	31/1/2020	1,012	0.00		RegS 1.80% 2/11/2046	610,280	0.45	
EUR 1,000	Spain Government Bond 1.15% 30/7/2020	1,018	0.00	EUR 543,000	European Union RegS 0.50% 4/4/2025	564,606	0.42	
EUR 373,000	Spain Government Bond 0.05% 31/1/2021			EUR 27,000	European Union RegS 1.375%			
EUR 840,000	Spain Government Bond 0.75%	375,533	0.28	EUR 29,000	4/10/2029 European Union RegS 0.75%	30,138	0.02	
EUR 125,000	30/7/2021 Spain Government Bond 0.40%	860,265	0.64	EUR 137,000	4/4/2031 European Union RegS 1.25%	30,271	0.02	
	30/4/2022	127,589	0.09	,	4/4/2033	150,086	0.11	
EUR 172,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 4.30% 31/10/2019	175,308	0.13	EUR 500,000	International Bank for Reconstruction & Development			
EUR 303,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 5.50% 30/4/2021	336,931	0.25		0.625% 22/11/2027	523,034	0.39	
EUR 705,000	Spain Government Bond RegS	330,931			-	4,668,630	3.47	
EUR 745,000	'144A' 4.40% 31/10/2023 Spain Government Bond RegS	845,224	0.63		Sweden			
	'144A' 4.80% 31/1/2024	914,324	0.68	SEK 2,000,000	Landshypotek Bank AB RegS 0.75% 25/5/2023	191,328	0.14	
EUR 139,000	Spain Government Bond RegS '144A' 1.95% 30/4/2026	154,886	0.12	EUR 500,000	Lansforsakringar Bank AB RegS			
EUR 1,076,000	Spain Government Bond RegS		0.86	EUR 100,000	0.875% 25/9/2023 Lansforsakringar Hypotek AB RegS	512,655	0.38	
EUR 439,000	'144A' 1.40% 30/4/2028 Spain Government Bond RegS	1,155,280		EUR 325,000	0.625% 29/1/2026 Svenska Handelsbanken AB RegS	103,433	0.08	
EUR 808,000	'144A' 1.40% 30/7/2028 Spain Government Bond RegS	469,475	0.35	LUIX 323,000	0.375% 3/7/2023	329,917	0.25	
	'144A' 1.45% 30/4/2029	000 000	0.04			1,137,333	0.85	
	(traded in Germany)	863,893	0.64					

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets
	Switzerland			BONDS			
EUR 460,000	Credit Suisse AG RegS FRN	400.055	0.00		Italy		
EUR 325,000	18/9/2025 UBS AG RegS FRN 12/2/2026	489,955 345,803	0.36 0.26	USD 200,000	Eni SpA RegS 4.25% 9/5/2029	182,251	0.14
EUR 227,000	UBS AG/London RegS 0.25%	343,003	0.20		_	182,251	0.14
	10/1/2022	228,489	0.17		-		
EUR 650,000	UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG RegS 1.50% 30/11/2024	674,915	0.50	ID) ( 100 000 000	Japan		
	Reg3 1.50% 50/11/2024	1,739,162	1.29	JPY 136,992,800	Japanese Government CPI Linked Bond 0.10% 10/3/2028	1,175,259	0.87
	-	1,739,102	1.29		Bond 0:10/0 10/3/2020	1,175,259	0.87
	United Kingdom				-	1,173,239	
EUR 325,000	Barclays Plc RegS FRN 14/11/2023	317,531	0.24		New Zealand		
EUR 150,000	BP Capital Markets Plc RegS 1.231% 8/5/2031	151,391	0.11	NZD 210,000			
EUR 495,000	British Telecommunications Plc	131,391	0.11		Linked Bond RegS 2.50% 20/9/2040	164,643	0.12
	RegS 1.00% 21/11/2024	503,724	0.38		20/9/2040		0.12
EUR 325,000	Centrica Plc RegS FRN 10/4/2076	323,680	0.24	Total Davida	-	164,643	
EUR 325,000	GlaxoSmithKline Capital Plc RegS 1.25% 21/5/2026	341,689	0.26	Total Bonds		1,522,153	1.13
EUR 125,000	Lloyds Bank Plc RegS 0.25%	341,003	0.20	Total Other Transfe		1,522,153	1.13
	25/3/2024	126,504	0.09	and Money Market	-	1,022,100	1.10
EUR 400,000	Mondi Finance Plc RegS 1.625% 27/4/2026	412.040	0.31	0-114	-44 O-b1		
EUR 125,000	Santander UK Plc 0.10%	413,940	0.31	Collective inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>		
	12/5/2024	125,634	0.09		Ireland		
EUR 325,000	Sky Ltd RegS 1.50% 15/9/2021	335,980	0.25	8,113,555	Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
EUR 100,000	Sky Ltd RegS 2.50% 15/9/2026	112,442	0.08	3,110,000	Institutional Euro Assets Liquidity		
		2,752,515	2.05		Fund Agency Dis	8,102,196	6.03
	United States				_	8,102,196	6.03
EUR 290,000	Coca-Cola Co/The 0.75%			Total Collective Inv	estment Schemes	8,102,196	6.03
TUD 150 000	22/9/2026	295,597	0.22	Securities portfolio	at market value	133,026,949	98.99
EUR 150,000	International Business Machines Corp 1.25% 29/1/2027	155,379	0.12	Other Net Assets		1,353,072	1.01
EUR 400,000	International Flavors & Fragrances	.00,0.0	V				100.00
	Inc 1.80% 25/9/2026	418,096	0.31	Total Net Assets (E	-UK)	134,380,021	100.00
EUR 225,000	Levi Strauss & Co 3.375% 15/3/2027	235,300	0.17				
EUR 200,000	Morgan Stanley FRN 26/7/2024	200,316	0.17				
EUR 465,000	Morgan Stanley FRN 23/10/2026	475,858	0.35				
EUR 325,000	National Grid North America Inc	220.020	0.25				
EUR 359,000	RegS 0.75% 8/8/2023 PVH Corp RegS 3.125%	330,938	0.25				
20.1.000,000	15/12/2027	384,554	0.29				
USD 361,762							
	Indexed Bonds 1.00% 15/2/2048	342,101	0.25				
	10/2/2040	2,838,139	2.11				
otal Banda	-						
otal Bonds	Securities and Manay	123,402,600	91.83				
otai Transferable /larket Instrument	Securities and Money s Admitted to an						
Official Stock Exch	nange Listing or						
ealt in on Anothe	r Regulated Market	123,402,600	91.83				

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Спарс	as at 51 May 2				Net unrealised	
	Nominal			Expiration	appreciation/ (depreciation)	Market Value
Type	Value	Description	Counterparty	date	EUR	EUR
CCILS	EUR 588,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFE and pays Fixed 1.452%	Credit Suisse	15/9/2021	(10,737)	(10,729)
CCILS	GBP 320,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.348% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Credit Suisse	15/9/2023	(1,231)	(1,225)
CCILS	GBP 390,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.608% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Credit Suisse	15/12/2023	4,658	4,665
CCILS	GBP 87,500	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.640%	Credit Suisse	15/12/2023	(1,227)	(1,226)
CCILS	EUR 620,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.100% and pays Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU	Credit Suisse	15/3/2024	5,865	5,875
CCILS	GBP 900,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.410%	Credit Suisse	15/3/2024	9,695	9,712
CCILS	GBP 1,010,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.442%	Credit Suisse	15/3/2024	8,832	8,852
CCILS	EUR 605,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month CPTFEMU and pays Fixed 1.278%	Credit Suisse	15/3/2029	(11,643)	(11,631)
CCILS	GBP 900,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.502% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Credit Suisse	15/3/2029	(15,995)	(15,973)
CCIRS	EUR 1,756,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.268%	Credit Suisse	7/10/2022	(28,306)	(28,282)
CCIRS	EUR 662,988	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.430%	Credit Suisse	7/10/2022	(14,317)	(14,307)
CCIRS	JPY 22,750,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.102% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR	Credit Suisse	24/7/2023	1,205	1,207
CCIRS	JPY 22,750,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.105% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR	Credit Suisse	24/7/2023	1,224	1,227
CCIRS	USD 1,900,000	Fund receives Floating USD 3 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 2.217%	Credit Suisse	31/8/2023	(19,424)	(19,401)
	JPY 100,000,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.145% and pays Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR	Credit Suisse	17/10/2023	7,076	7,087
CCIRS	EUR 184,109	Fund receives Fixed 1.047% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	15/2/2027	12,961	12,964
CCIRS	EUR 205,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.895% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	16/8/2027	12,019	12,022
CCIRS	EUR 840,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.940% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	16/8/2027	52,410	52,424
CCIRS	EUR 587,670	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and pays Fixed 0.400%	Credit Suisse	15/2/2028	(8,609)	(8,599)
CCIRS	NZD 73,500	Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.219%	Credit Suisse	24/5/2028	(4,946)	(4,945)
CCIRS	NZD 73,500	Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.220%	Credit Suisse	24/5/2028	(4,949)	(4,948)
CCIRS	JPY 86,000,000	Fund receives Floating JPY 6 Month LIBOR and pays Fixed 0.362%	Credit Suisse	17/10/2028	(20,213)	(20,201)
CCIRS	EUR 48,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.522% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	4/7/2044	6,879	6,880
CDS	EUR 400,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	20/6/2022	(2,151)	6,456
CDS	EUR 170,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.000% and provides default protection on Markit iTraxx Europe Senior Financials Series 27 Version 1	JP Morgan	20/6/2022	(1,333)	2,744
CDS	EUR 12,000	Fund receives default protection on UBS Group Funding Switzerland AG and pays Fixed 1.000%	JP Morgan	20/6/2023	(64)	(211)
ILS	GBP 200,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.612% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023	2,451	2,455
ILS	GBP 75,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.610%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023	(910)	(909)
ILS	GBP 100,000	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.630%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023	(1,340)	(1,338)
ILS	GBP 87,500	Fund receives Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI and pays Fixed 3.645%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2023	(1,255)	(1,253)
ILS	GBP 75,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.640% and pays Floating GBP 12 Month UKRPI	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	985	987
ILS	GBP 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.650% and pays Floating GBP	Bank of America			
ILS	GBP 280,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.490% and pays Floating GBP	Merrill Lynch	15/12/2028	1,457	1,460
ILS	GBP 175,000	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Fixed 3.655% and pays Floating GBP	Cradit Suissa	15/9/2023	1,418	1,417
IRS	EUR 499,056	12 Month UKRPI Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Credit Suisse Bank of America	15/12/2028	2,676	2,680
IRS	EUR 1,175,341	pays Fixed 0.182% Fund received 0.4170/	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/3/2024	(6,990)	(6,982)
IRS	EUR 701,572	pays Fixed 0.447% Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	15/2/2028	(22,095)	(22,074)
		pays Fixed 0.647%	Merrill Lynch	5/3/2029	(22,306)	(22,295)

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
IRS	EUR 100,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.076% and pays Floating EUR	Bank of America			
IDC	EUD 20 000	6 Month EURIBOR	Merrill Lynch	3/6/2030	7,185	7,187
IRS	EUR 38,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.302% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4/6/2033	3,565	3,566
IRS	EUR 6,620,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month LIBOR and	Wernii Lynch	4/0/2000	3,303	3,300
	20.10,020,000	pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	12/3/2021	(3,538)	(3,457)
IRS	EUR 1,220,000	Fund receives Fixed 1.110% and pays Floating EUR			. ,	, ,
		12 Month LIBOR	Credit Suisse	15/3/2024	9,053	9,072
IRS	EUR 433,424	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and			()	
IDO	EUD 45 000	pays Fixed 0.181%	Credit Suisse	2/4/2024	(6,066)	(6,018)
IRS	EUR 45,000	Fund receives Fixed 0.903% and pays Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	14/6/2027	2,671	2,672
IRS	EUR 587.671	Fund receives Floating EUR 6 Month EURIBOR and	Credit Suisse	14/0/2027	2,071	2,072
1110	LOT 007,071	pays Fixed 0.435%	Credit Suisse	15/2/2028	(10,406)	(10,396)
IRS	NZD 63,000	Fund receives Floating NZD 3 Month New Zealand			( -,,	( -,,
		Bank Bill Rate and pays Fixed 3.215%	Credit Suisse	18/5/2028	(4,223)	(4,223)
IRS	EUR 1,220,000	Fund receives Floating EUR 12 Month LIBOR and				
		pays Fixed 1.290%	Credit Suisse	15/3/2029	(21,870)	(21,844)
IRS	GBP 900,000	Fund receives Fixed 3.490% and pays Floating GBP	Canadit Codings	45/2/2020	(47.507)	(47.505)
IRS	EUR 37,000	12 Month LIBOR Fund receives Fixed 1.254% and pays Floating EUR	Credit Suisse	15/3/2029	(17,587)	(17,565)
IKO	EUR 37,000	6 Month EURIBOR	Credit Suisse	1/6/2033	3,225	3,226
Total (G	Gross underlying exp	osure - EUR 29,726,611)		•	(106,221)	(93,195)

CCILS: Centrally Cleared Inflation Linked Swaps CCIRS: Centrally Cleared Interest Rate Swaps

CDS: Credit Default Swaps ILS: Inflation Linked Swaps IRS: Interest Rate Swaps

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Currency Purchases Currency Sales Counterparty date AUD 160,000 NZD 166,436 Citibank 7/6/2019 2,045 490,000 NZD 518,148 Morgan Stanley 7/6/2019 1,338 AUD 320,000 NZD 330,590 Toronto Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 5,424 AUD 528,346 USD 373,078 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 (6,557)AUD 160,000 USD 113,262 HSBC 7/6/2019 (2,239)101,654 USD JP Morgan 7/6/2019 (1,256)AUD 71,774 AUD 790,000 USD 559,727 Toronto Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 (11,496)300,000 NZD CAD 336,698 **HSBC** 7/6/2019 2,052 CAD 300,000 NZD JP Morgan 7/6/2019 4,342 332,778 CAD 455,000 USD 339,909 Bank of America (3,220) Merrill Lynch 7/6/2019 140,000 USD 7/6/2019 (1,227) CAD 104,851 BNP Paribas CAD 590,000 USD 441,074 JP Morgan 7/6/2019 (4,457)(4,100) CAD 450,000 USD 337,194 Morgan Stanley 7/6/2019 CAD 117,944 USD Natwest Markets 87.924 7/6/2019 (668)CAD 50,349 USD 37.547 Roval Bank 7/6/2019 (297) of Canada CAD 586,707 USD 439,356 Toronto (5,098) Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 270.000 EUR 236.953 CHF Barclays Bank 7/6/2019 3,796 CHF 230,000 EUR 201,581 Standard 7/6/2019 Chartered Bank 3.501 CHF 570,000 EUR 499,266 Toronto Dominion Bank 7/6/2019 8.982 282,654 CHF 285.000 USD Citibank 7/6/2019 878

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
CHF	285,000	USD	281,782	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	1,659
CHF CHF	110,000 660,000	USD USD	109,383 660,740	Societe Generale Toronto	7/6/2019	80
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(3,498)
CNH	955,000	USD	139,443	HSBC	6/6/2019	(1,635)
CZK	9,820,000	EUR	380,097	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	18
CZK	8,635,000	EUR	335,109	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(863)
EUR	238,706	CHF	270,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(2,043)
EUR	501,322	CHF	570,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(6,925)
EUR	201,616	CHF	230,000	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(3,466)
UR	213,924	CZK	5,493,921	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	1,264
UR	85,576	CZK	2,197,577	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	512
UR	104,824	CZK	2,691,560	Credit Suisse	7/6/2019	638
UR	64,179	CZK	1,648,133	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	382
UR	335,064	CZK	8,635,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	818
UR	1,383,459	DKK	10,315,000	Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	2,161
UR	1,383,468	DKK	10,315,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	2,170
UR	435,589	DKK	3,250,000	Toronto		
				Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	376
UR	284,417	GBP	245,000	Bank of America		
	101 501	000	005.000	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	8,067
EUR EUR	424,501	GBP	365,000	Natwest Markets	13/6/2019	12,796
	41,735	HUF	13,570,000	Citibank	7/6/2019	(74)
UR	1,136,359	JPY	141,790,000	Barclays Bank	13/6/2019	(31,445)
EUR	167,978	NOK NZD	1,650,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(627)
EUR EUR	246,289 244,713	NZD	420,000 410,000	JP Morgan Natwest Markets	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	1,021 5,285
LUK	244,113	INZU	410,000	inalwest ividikels	11012019	5,205

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

						Net unrealised appreciation/
0	Domehaaaa	0	0-1	0	Maturity	(depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
EUR	78,058	NZD	130,000	Toronto Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	2,142
EUR	132,354	NZD	220,000	Toronto		,
EUR	7,125	PLN	30,612	Dominion Bank Bank of America	13/6/2019	3,926
FUD	50.007	DLN	255 000	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(15)
EUR EUR	59,097 682,180	PLN PLN	255,000 2,935,000	Barclays Bank BNP Paribas	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(376) (2,336)
EUR	191,553	PLN	823,094	Citibank	7/6/2019	(413)
EUR	59,553	PLN	255,887	Credit Suisse	7/6/2019	(126)
EUR	51,502	PLN	221,294	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(110)
EUR	105,739	PLN	454,113	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	(172)
EUR	105,059	SEK	1,100,000	Bank of New York	7/6/2019	1,600
EUR	13,105	SEK	139,819	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(46)
EUR	75,811	SEK	800,000	Royal Bank		( - /
				of Canada	7/6/2019	568
EUR EUR	104,969 499,988	SEK SEK	1,100,000 5,260,182	Societe Generale Toronto	7/6/2019	1,510
	.00,000	02.1	0,200,102	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	5,248
EUR	105,501	SEK	1,100,000	UBS	7/6/2019	2,042
EUR	1,097,974	SEK	11,660,000	Bank of America	40/0/0040	4.050
FUD	400.000	LICD	EEO 0E0	Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	1,359
EUR	490,000	USD	552,859	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(5,338)
EUR	400,000	USD	447,652	Citibank	7/6/2019	(1,077)
EUR EUR	1,010,000 200,000	USD	1,139,799	JP Morgan	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(11,212)
EUR	640,000	USD USD	226,861 731,292	Morgan Stanley Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(3,258)
EUR	500,000	USD	562,289	Royal Bank	11012019	(15,207)
LOIX	000,000	OOD	002,200	of Canada	7/6/2019	(3,787)
EUR	240,000	USD	271,576	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	(3,321)
EUR	250,000	USD	278,464	UBS	7/6/2019	508
EUR	8,772	USD	10,000	BNP Paribas	13/6/2019	(183)
EUR	185,427	USD	210,000	Citibank	13/6/2019	(2,630)
EUR	433,418	USD	490,000	Toronto		
	00 705 000	EUD	400 470	Dominion Bank	13/6/2019	(5,382)
HUF	33,785,000	EUR	103,476	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	615
HUF	19,215,000	EUR	59,214	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	(13)
HUF	193,285,000	EUR	594,854	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	658
HUF	7,330,000	EUR	22,438	Citibank	7/6/2019	145
HUF	81,500,000	EUR	251,694	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(592)
JPY	1,018,981	USD	9,164	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	182
JPY	11,959,807	USD	107,846	Citibank	7/6/2019	1,880
JPY	145,021,212	USD	1,306,510	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	23,875
JPY	25,000,000	USD	224,693	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	4,594
JPY	9,000,000	USD	81,994	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	664
JPY	75,000,000	USD	673,427	Royal Bank	7/0/0040	44.007
JPY	24 000 000	USD	218 266	of Canada Standard	7/6/2019	14,367
JFI	24,000,000	030	218,266	Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	2,116
NOK	1,635,000	USD	186,028	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	399
NZD	424,133	AUD	400,000	ANZ	7/6/2019	(417)
NZD	166,545	AUD	160,000	Bank of America		
NZD	004.000	ALID	000 000	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	(1,982)
NZD	334,230	AUD	320,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(3,298)
NZD	616,377	AUD	580,000	Toronto Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	203
NZD	672,232	CAD	600,000	Toronto	.70,2010	200
		==		Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(4,785)
NZD	205,000	EUR	123,122	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(3,407)
NZD	755,000	EUR	445,461	Toronto Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(4 562)
NZD	636,801	USD	428,776	HSBC	7/6/2019	(4,562) (12,292)
NZD	165,000	USD	111,475	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	(3,522)
NZD	32,818	USD	22,507	Natwest Markets	7/6/2019	(1,001)
NZD	647,475	USD	432,362	Standard		(-,/
	, -		,	Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	(9,271)

Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Ourrency	i uiciiases	Ourrency	Jaies	Counterparty	uate	LOIN
NZD	527,525	USD	356,840	Toronto		
NZD	00 202	USD	53,644	Dominion Bank UBS	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(11,654)
PLN	80,382 1,075,000	EUR	248,905	Bank of America	11012019	(1,122)
	.,0.0,000		0,000	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	1,813
RUB	5,700,000	USD	85,582	Barclays Bank	7/6/2019	1,395
SEK SEK	1,100,000 2,600,000	EUR EUR	105,523 247,801	Citibank JP Morgan	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(2,064) (3,261)
SEK	3,400,000	EUR	323,429	Toronto	11012013	(3,201)
	, ,		,	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	(3,646)
SEK	1,100,000	EUR	105,195	UBS	7/6/2019	(1,736)
SEK SEK	9,850,000 2,700,000	EUR USD	946,071 280,501	Citibank Toronto	13/6/2019	(19,686)
OLIK	2,700,000	OOD	200,501	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	2,628
USD	444,419	AUD	625,244	Bank of America		
LICD	050 044	ALID	250.750	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	10,375
USD USD	256,014 424,381	AUD AUD	359,756 595,000	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	6,240 11,180
USD	3,738	CAD	4,970	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	58
USD	1,007,337	CAD	1,345,000	Citibank	7/6/2019	11,806
USD	109,087	CAD	145,030	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	1,691
USD	223,245	CAD	300,000	Royal Bank of Canada	7/6/2019	1,344
USD	107,986	CAD	145,000	Societe Generale	7/6/2019	725
USD	335,797	CAD	450,000	Toronto		
HOD	200 200	0115	200 000	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	2,848
USD	289,383	CHF	289,983	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	708
USD	9,985	CHF	10,017	Citibank	7/6/2019	14
USD	250,057	CHF	250,000	Toronto		
LIOD	244.425	EUD	750.000	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	1,125
USD USD	844,185 1,426,037	EUR EUR	750,000 1,258,850	Barclays Bank Citibank	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	6,354 18,819
USD	447,628	EUR	400,000	HSBC	7/6/2019	1,056
USD	769,039	EUR	681,150	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	7,877
USD	103,402	EUR	90,000	Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019	2,644
USD	283,643	EUR	250,000	Royal Bank of Canada	7/6/2019	4,132
USD	339,246	EUR	300,000	Toronto	11012019	4,102
	,		,	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	3,950
USD	378,828	JPY	41,710,279	Citibank	7/6/2019	(4,129)
USD USD	821,346 793,227	JPY JPY	90,651,133 88,000,000	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(10,748) (14,105)
USD	225,200	JPY	25,000,000	Standard	11012013	(14,100)
	,			Chartered Bank	7/6/2019	(4,140)
USD	409,103	JPY	45,289,721	Toronto	7/0/0040	(0.405)
USD	3,187	JPY	348,867	Dominion Bank UBS	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(6,485) (18)
USD	186,500	NOK	1,635,000	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	24
USD	274,757	NOK	2,400,000	Toronto		
LICD	444 005	NZD	205.002	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	928
USD	141,625	NZD	205,903	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	6,649
USD	5,500	NZD	8,153	BNP Paribas	7/6/2019	166
USD	549,694	NZD	821,248	HSBC	7/6/2019	12,917
USD	37,157	NZD	54,696	JP Morgan	7/6/2019	1,350
USD	225,087 455 246	NZD NZD	330,000	Natwest Markets Toronto	7/6/2019	8,958
USD	455,246	INCL	670,000	Dominion Bank	7/6/2019	16,620
USD	87,430	RUB	5,700,000	Bank of America		-,
745	0.000.00		000.00	Merrill Lynch	7/6/2019	261
zar zar	3,200,000 3,200,000	USD USD	222,056 222,073	BNP Paribas Citibank	7/6/2019 7/6/2019	(3,222) (3,238)
					11012019	
IUIAI (Gf0	ss underlying	exposure -	- EUR 60,021,0	<del>/44</del> /		4,285

### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
41	EUR	Euro BOBL	June 2019	5,492,360	40,290
9	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	997,470	450
(19)	EUR	Euro BTP	June 2019	2,467,910	6,340
(29)	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	4,883,310	(64,881)
(1)	EUR	Euro BUXL	June 2019	197,360	(5,460)
185	EUR	Euro Schatz	June 2019	20,742,200	48,300
(21)	EUR	Euro-OAT	June 2019	3,449,460	(34,764)
(1)	JPY	Japan 10 Year Bond	June 2019	1,261,840	(4,613)
(3)	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	439,491	(1,963)
(1)	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	113,324	(370)
14	USD	US Treasury 5 Year Note	September 2019	1,469,704	3,102
Total				41,514,429	(13,569)

## Purchased Options as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
482,500 840,000 Total (Gross und	Put	OTC USD/JPY OTC GBP/USD exposure - EUR 556,722)	JP Morgan Natwest Markets	USD 109.00 GBP 1.22	6/6/2019 20/11/2019	(607) 972 365	1,910 11,932 13,842

## Written Swaptions as at 31 May 2019

Nominal Value	Call/ Put	Description	Counterparty	Strike Price	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation EUR	Market Value EUR
(2,734,000)	Put	Fund writes an option to enter into an Interest Rate Swap. If exercised Fund receives 3.4% Fixed semi-annually from 24/3/2020; and pays Floating USD LIBOR 3 Month BBA quarterly from 24/6/2020	JP Morgan	USD 3.40	20/3/2020	8,282	(113)
Total (Gross un	derlying	exposure - EUR 14,705)				8,282	(113)

## Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	53.98
Financial	28.85
Collective Investment Schemes	6.03
Communications	2.26
Utilities	1.93
Industrial	1.72
Technology	1.10
Consumer, Non-cyclical	1.07
Consumer, Cyclical	1.03
Basic Materials	0.62
Energy	0.40
Securities portfolio at market value	98.99
Other Net Assets	1.01
	100.00

## BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund

		NO1 - 1	0/ - 6			Marila	0/
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% N Asse
	·		ASSOLS	Tiolding	·	005	A331
OMMON / PI	REFERRED STOCKS (SHARES)			7,400	Brazil continued  EDP - Energias do Brasil SA	36,541	0
	Australia			2,900		32,567	0
7,360		104,694	0.04	2,100		15,616	Ċ
2,641		12,979	0.00	10,716	Hypera SA	83,753	Ċ
1,473		31,537	0.01	3,100	Iguatemi Empresa de Shopping	,	
19,520		222,674	80.0		Centers SA	31,667	(
3,141		54,855	0.02 0.00	1,700	lochpe Maxion SA	8,498	(
1,821 25,222		12,781 508,396	0.00	1,797	IRB Brasil Resseguros S/A	48,075	(
26,918		33,166	0.10	174,106	Itau Unibanco Holding SA (Pref)	1,553,778	(
8,592		10,794	0.00	81,131	JBS SA	447,442	(
69,036		1,804,427	0.63	5,940 34,294	Lojas Renner SA Petroleo Brasileiro SA	66,361	(
2,573		18,416	0.01	12,257	Tim Participacoes SA	248,417 33,877	(
9,930		310,409	0.11	1,200	TOTVS SA	11,982	(
151	Cochlear Ltd	20,918	0.01		Transmissora Alianca de Energia	11,302	
14,651	Computershare Ltd	169,159	0.06	_,	Eletrica SA (Unit)	13,941	(
3,018		429,281	0.15				
62,522		172,678	0.06		-	4,302,484	
16,548		111,453	0.04		British Virgin Islands		
6,437		59,706	0.02	514			
23,431 6,313		67,471 525,738	0.02 0.18		Technologies Ltd	9,129	(
2,250	Magellan Financial Group Ltd	67,640	0.18		-		
4,067		12,865	0.02		-	9,129	(
263,932		1,013,950	0.35		Canada		
1,519		12,270	0.00	2,829	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc 'B'	173,420	(
2,410		148,437	0.05	17,041		867,416	(
6,184	Rio Tinto Ltd	429,341	0.15	1,119		23,323	(
67,655	Santos Ltd	315,640	0.11	57,577		2,592,454	Ò
3,636	,	9,564	0.00	399	Canadian Apartment	, , -	
5,259		26,974	0.01		Properties (Reit)	14,379	(
1,360	1 \ /	13,114	0.01	630	Canadian Utilities Ltd 'A'	17,657	(
13,078		335,399	0.12	839	Capital Power Corp	18,721	C
16,008		392,480	0.14	586	CGI Inc	42,718	(
6,605	Woolworths Group Ltd	143,423	0.05	9,271	Emera Inc*	354,326	(
	_	7,602,629	2.64	6,176		224,856	(
				284	FirstService Corp	25,518	(
	Austria			3,272 1,233	Franco-Nevada Corp Gibson Energy Inc	251,555 19,875	(
1,656	Vienna Insurance Group AG Wiener	40.070	0.04	16,824	Great-West Lifeco Inc	382,861	(
12.062	Versicherung Gruppe	40,376 281,010	0.01	800		302,001	
13,062	Wienerberger AG*		0.10		Trust (Reit)	13,440	(
		321,386	0.11	7,101		119,557	Ì
				1,031	Kirkland Lake Gold Ltd	34,923	(
	Belgium			31,921	Manulife Financial Corp	535,084	(
1,067	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	99,059	0.03	9,650	Northland Power Inc*	177,024	(
6,107	•	569,010	0.20	4,896	Power Corp of Canada	102,696	(
18,787	UCB SA*	1,429,290	0.50	30,111	Power Financial Corp*	668,095	(
		2,097,359	0.73	28,771	Quebecor Inc 'B'	670,260	(
				8,688	TFI International Inc	261,603	(
4.070	Bermuda	0= ===	0.04	1,272	Waste Connections Inc WSP Global Inc	118,627	(
1,978	Cosan Ltd 'A'	25,595	0.01	017	WSP Global Inc	32,108	(
924	GasLog Ltd	13,029	0.01		_	7,742,496	2
16,873 1,000	Genpact Ltd Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	607,259 6,520	0.21 0.00				
1,000	Tiongkong Land Holdings Eta				Cayman Islands		
	_	652,403	0.23	6,000	3SBio Inc '144A'	9,777	(
	Dil		_	230	58.com Inc ADR	13,354	(
100 170	Brazil	050 544	0.00	9,858	Alibaba Group Holding Ltd ADR BeiGene Ltd ADR	1,483,826 23,223	(
193,479	Ambey SA	853,541	0.30	2,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	7,371	(
3,100		29,109	0.01	8,000	China Ding Yi Feng Holdings Ltd**	17,371	(
69,817		658,766 21,558	0.23	20,000	China Resources Cement	174	,
1,846 4,393		21,558 45,642	0.01 0.01	20,000	Holdings Ltd	17,341	(
700	` '	15,465	0.01	2,000	China Resources Land Ltd	8,135	(
3,600	Cia de Transmissao de Energia	10,400	0.01	53,000	CK Hutchison Holdings Ltd	500,427	Ò
0,000	Eletrica Paulista (Pref)	20,246	0.01	9,500	Greentown China Holdings Ltd	6,311	(
				2,845	Herbalife Ltd	119,945	(

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

<sup>\*\*</sup> Security subject to a fair value adjustment as detailed in Note 2(a).

<b>0.00</b> 01. <b>-</b> .	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anotl	ier Regulate	a Market	Official Stock Exc	change Listing or Dealt in on Anoth	er Regulated	Mari
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	Δα
riolaling	Description	035	Assets	Holding	Description	035	73
	Cayman Islands continued				China continued		
404	JD.com Inc ADR	10,439	0.00	10,300	Industrial Bank Co Ltd 'A'	26,216	
14,500 10,000	Kingboard Laminates Holdings Ltd KWG Group Holdings Ltd	12,369 10,035	0.00 0.00	15,000 10,400	Jiangxi Copper Co Ltd 'H' Legend Holdings Corp '144A'*	18,725 25,090	
9,500	Li Ning Co Ltd	15,723	0.00	40,000	Maanshan Iron & Steel Co Ltd*	17,035	
26,000	Logan Property Holdings Co Ltd	38,390	0.01	166,000	Metallurgical Corp of China Ltd	44,238	
13,600	Sands China Ltd	61,561	0.02	2,800	New China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	12,996	
3,505	Sohu.com Ltd ADR	48,720	0.02	1,060,000	PetroChina Co Ltd 'H'	591,998	
3,000		12,929	0.01	32,500	Ping An Insurance Group Co of		
51,500	S .	2,140,744	0.74	20,000	China Ltd 'H'*	358,873	
13,000 11,000	Towngas China Co Ltd TPK Holding Co Ltd	9,797 17,468	0.00 0.01	20,000	Sinopec Engineering Group Co Ltd 'H'	16,270	
20,000		21,243	0.01	52,000	Sinopec Shanghai Petrochemical	10,270	
5,000	Yihai International Holding Ltd	24,705	0.01	02,000	Co Ltd 'H'	22,676	
19,000	Yuzhou Properties Co Ltd	8,649	0.00	29,000	Sinotrans Ltd 'H'	10,650	
	· –	4,622,656	1.60	28,000	Weichai Power Co Ltd 'H'	42,557	
	_	.,022,000			_	4,764,974	
	China				-		
30,300 29,000	Agricultural Bank of China Ltd 'A'	16,153 12,424	0.01 0.00	4.762	Czech Republic CEZ AS	110.495	
33,800	Agricultural Bank of China Ltd 'H' Angang Steel Co Ltd*	15,214	0.00	4,763 744	Komercni banka AS	27,899	
5,400		30,939	0.01	5,773	Moneta Money Bank AS '144A'	18,742	
39,000	BAIC Motor Corp Ltd '144A'	24,118	0.01	,	_	157,136	
66,300	Bank of China Ltd 'A'	37,266	0.01		_	137,130	
762,000	Bank of China Ltd 'H'	315,775	0.11		Denmark		
82,700	Bank of Communications Co Ltd 'A'	71,403	0.02	17,807	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	2,342,977	
4,300	Bank of Shanghai Co Ltd 'A'	7,014	0.00	526	DSV A/S	46,952	
30,000 75,000	BBMG Corp China Cinda Asset Management	9,066	0.00	426	Genmab A/S	73,040	
73,000	Co Ltd 'H'	17,405	0.01	1,179	GN Store Nord	55,456	
23,500	China CITIC Bank Corp Ltd 'A'	19,677	0.01	1,732		69,459	
32,000	China CITIC Bank Corp Ltd 'H'	18,157	0.01	7,350 897	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B' Royal Unibrew A/S	345,607 63,797	
97,000	China Coal Energy Co Ltd 'H'	39,579	0.01	959	SimCorp A/S	93,425	
43,000		00.040	0.04	890	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	72,873	
11,300	Construction Co Ltd 'H' China Construction Bank Corp 'A'	38,216 11,426	0.01 0.00		,	3,163,586	
416,000	China Construction Bank Corp 'H'	328,870	0.00		_	0,.00,000	
145,900	China Everbright Bank Co Ltd 'A'	81,161	0.03		Finland		
29,000	China Galaxy Securities Co Ltd 'H'*	15,568	0.01	3,874	Kesko OYJ 'B'	203,690	
120,000	China Life Insurance Co Ltd 'H'	278,479	0.10	27,174	Kone OYJ 'B'	1,475,777	
27,840	China Minsheng Banking Corp	04.040	0.04	2 254	Metso OYJ	64	
2 600	Ltd 'A'	24,642	0.01	2,354 28,037	Neste OYJ Valmet OYJ	79,064 642,595	
2,600	China Pacific Insurance Group Co Ltd 'A'	12,964	0.00	20,037	vaimer O13		
61,400	China Pacific Insurance Group Co	,			_	2,401,190	
E44 700	Ltd 'H'*	227,042	0.08		France		
544,700	China Petroleum & Chemical Corp 'A'	428,469	0.15		Air Liquide SA	164,258	
1,124,000	China Petroleum & Chemical	420,403	0.10	6,884	Arkema SA	574,270	
.,,	Corp 'H'	748,129	0.26	3,459 1,749	Capgemini SE Christian Dior SE	383,502 827,878	
34,000	China Railway Signal &			493	Cie de Saint-Gobain	17,780	
	Communication Corp Ltd '144A'	22,370	0.01	3,387	Cie Generale des Etablissements	17,700	
194,000	China Reinsurance Group Corp	35,373	0.01	,,,,,,	Michelin SCA	385,119	
3,600	China Shenhua Energy Co Ltd 'A'	9,591	0.00 0.02	194	Dassault Systemes SE	28,629	
138,000 24,000	China Telecom Corp Ltd 'H' CITIC Securities Co Ltd 'H'	69,329 43,700	0.02	12,092		546,056	
13.500	Dagin Railway Co Ltd 'A'	16,349	0.01	293	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	26,532	
116,000	Datang International Power	-,		2,178 10,763	Kering SA L'Oreal SA	1,121,229 2,871,565	
	Generation Co Ltd 'H'	28,990	0.01	1,790	Lagardere SCA	43,742	
16,200	GF Securities Co Ltd 'H'	18,467	0.01	1,181	LVMH Moet Hennessy	10,172	
10,000	Guangzhou Baiyunshan			.,	Louis Vuitton SE	441,008	
	Pharmaceutical Holdings Co Ltd 'H'	44 750	0.04	2,510	Pernod Ricard SA	440,983	
45,400	Guotai Junan Securities Co Ltd	41,759	0.01	354	Rubis SCA	17,538	
<del>-</del> 0, <del>-</del> 00	'144A'	77,455	0.03	401	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	54,992	
60,040	Industrial & Commercial Bank of	,100	3.30	6,640	Schneider Electric SE Ubisoft Entertainment SA	520,129	
•	China Ltd 'A'	48,794	0.02	304	ODISOIL EHLEHAIHITIEHL SA	24,749	
471,000	Industrial & Commercial Bank of					8,489,959	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market
lding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value
• •					·	
4,804	<b>Germany</b> adidas AG	1,366,938	0.47	3,521	Israel Check Point Software	
5,052		1,117,646	0.39	0,021	Technologies Ltd	392,62
2,970	Alstria office AG (Reit)	46,298	0.02	80	Wix.com Ltd	10,98
	CTS Eventim AG & Co KGaA	24,727	0.01		_	403,60
2,141		295,046	0.10		_	
2,057	Deutsche Post AG Reg	60,366	0.02		Italy	
856	HeidelbergCement AG	63,385	0.02	18,409	Hera SpA*	66,67
2,275 522	Hochtief AG Jenoptik AG	1,440,930 16,251	0.50 0.01	485	Interpump Group SpA	14,19
	LEG Immobilien AG*	62,325	0.01	2,112	Italgas SpA	13,30
3,400	MTU Aero Engines AG*	731,651	0.02	21,635	Mediobanca Banca di Credito	
3,100	Muenchener Rueckversicherungs-	,	0.20	40.470	Finanziario SpA	199,02
	Gesellschaft AG in Muenchen	746,827	0.26	43,473 98,422	Moncler SpA* Terna Rete Elettrica Nazionale SpA*	1,582,86 598,10
	Nemetschek SE	4,863	0.00	90,422	Terria Rete Elettrica Nazionale SpA _	
4,706		530,265	0.18		_	2,474,15
9,289		303,180	0.11		lanan	
4,940 2,713	TAG Immobilien AG Telefonica Deutschland Holding AG	115,648 174,526	0.04 0.06	30,000	Japan Advantest Corp*	703,36
2,713 1,251	Uniper SE	34,982	0.06	1,300	AGC Inc/Japan	41,75
95	Volkswagen AG	14,979	0.01	1,100	Anritsu Corp	17,57
J	_	7,150,833	2.48	500	Aoyama Trading Co Ltd	9,62
	_	7,130,033	2.40	105,800	Astellas Pharma Inc	1,422,10
	Hong Kong			3,600	Chubu Electric Power Co Inc	49,01
1,600	AIA Group Ltd	15,026	0.01	1,700	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	113,12
1,000	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	118,978	0.04	5,100	Citizen Holdings Co Ltd	23,48
0,000	China Mobile Ltd*	2,007,434	0.70	20,900 1,800	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc Daito Trust Construction Co Ltd*	302,34 233,84
4,000	China Overseas Land &			900	Dentsu Inc	29,36
	Investment Ltd	13,873	0.00	12,700	East Japan Railway Co	1,203,41
4,000		47.404	0.04	200	Eisai Co Ltd	11,73
7,200	Holdings Co Ltd China Taiping Insurance	17,494	0.01	600	Fancl Corp	16,19
7,200	Holdings Co Ltd	18,499	0.01	3,500	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	167,24
0,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	42,180	0.01	15,600	ITOCHU Corp*	286,60
3,000	CNOOC Ltd*	542,644	0.19	2,700	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	51,41
831	I-CABLE Communications Ltd	10	0.00	77,600 188,050	Japan Tobacco Inc* JXTG Holdings Inc	1,777,65 896,13
3,000	Lenovo Group Ltd*	144,544	0.05	1,300	K's Holdings Corp	12,34
3,500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	688,337	0.24	5,400	Kao Corp	420,86
8,000	Yuexiu Property Co Ltd	13,164	0.00	1,300	KDDI Corp	33,31
		3,622,183	1.26	50,400	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd	1,090,86
	11			1,100	Konami Holdings Corp	51,76
- 000	Hungary	200 050	0.40	900	Lintec Corp	17,76
5,600	MOL Hungarian Oil & Gas Plc OTP Bank Plc	286,050 104,972	0.10 0.04	3,200 5,900	LIXIL Group Corp Marubeni Corp	40,93 37,05
5,051	Richter Gedeon Nyrt	90,302	0.03	300	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd	20,98
,		481,324	0.17	96,800	Mitsubishi Chemical Holdings Corp	632,81
	_	401,324	0.17	5,600	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical Co Inc	69,74
	Indonesia			17,100	Mitsubishi Motors Corp	80,46
4,500	Astra International Tbk PT	28,448	0.01	154,000	Mitsubishi UFJ Financial Group Inc	709,24
3,500	Bank Central Asia Tbk PT	68,303	0.02	46,900	Mitsui & Co Ltd	723,08
5,800	Bank Negara Indonesia Persero	•		1,000 5,900	Mixi Inc MS&AD Insurance Group	21,06
	Tbk PT	15,184	0.01	5,900	Holdings Inc	186,86
4,500	Bank Rakyat Indonesia Persero	44.540	0.00	2,600	Nikon Corp	35,50
1 200	Tbk PT  Rukit Asam Tbk PT	41,510	0.02	37,200	Nippon Telegraph & Telephone Corp	1,663,66
1,300 0,600	Bukit Asam Tbk PT Telekomunikasi Indonesia Persero	10,999	0.00	2,800	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	18,90
,,,,,,,,,	Tbk PT	93,070	0.03	1,800	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc*	12,47
				4,000	Nitto Denko Corp	174,62
	_	257,514	0.09	4,600	NTN Corp	12,09
	Ireland			46,800 3,700	NTT DOCOMO Inc	1,073,38
889	Alkermes Plc	19,354	0.01	3,700 900	ORIX Corp Otsuka Corp	52,19 34,86
7,135	Allegion Plc	685,317	0.24	7,500	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	207,13
811	James Hardie Industries Plc - CDI	10,296	0.00	72,400	Resona Holdings Inc	306,02
1,025	Kingspan Group Plc	53,207	0.02	1,700	Rohm Co Ltd	105,30
3,213	Medtronic Plc	3,341,373	1.16	200	SCSK Corp	9,65
1,050	Smurfit Kappa Group Plc	28,916	0.01	9,900	Shin-Etsu Chemical Co Ltd*	823,17
		4,138,463	1.44	2,400	Sompo Holdings Inc	90,70

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market	
Holding	Description	Value USD	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value USD	As
	Japan continued				Netherlands continued		
62,500	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	269,978	0.09	5,779	STMicroelectronics NV	87,377	
8,800		126,858	0.04	28,480	Unilever NV - CVA	1,711,321	
500	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Holdings Inc	18,313	0.01	32,345	Wolters Kluwer NV	2,246,376	
1,000		10,436	0.00		_	8,219,460	
1,000	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd TIS Inc	33,721	0.01		_		
300 3,500	Tokyo Electron Ltd	14,889 475,759	0.01 0.17		New Zealand		
1,000	Tokyo Tatemono Co Ltd*	10,413	0.00	6,424	a2 Milk Co Ltd	65,277	
2,500		13,924	0.00	3,023	Contact Energy Ltd	14,520	
600	Trend Micro Inc/Japan	26,883	0.01		_	79,797	
1,100	Ube Industries Ltd	21,039	0.01		Mamaaa		
2,000	Ulvac Inc	57,258	0.02	22,337	Norway DNB ASA	277 002	
2,400	Zeon Corp	22,631	0.01	4,359	Salmar ASA	377,883 199,630	
	_	17,226,980	5.98	637		16,817	
	lawasi			16,636	Storebrand ASA	120,163	
3,272	<b>Jersey</b> Experian Plc	97,707	0.03	78,176	Telenor ASA	1,608,701	
17,372	Man Group Plc	31,731	0.03	11,596	TGS NOPEC Geophysical Co ASA_	289,599	
31,246	Petrofac Ltd*	163,216	0.06			2,612,793	
	_	292,654	0.10		Panama –		
	Luxembourg			10,079	Carnival Corp	515,742	
626	Grand City Properties SA	16,094	0.01			515,742	
1,300	RTL Group SA	62,086	0.02		_		
	_	78,180	0.03		Poland		
	-	,		3,911	Bank Polska Kasa Opieki SA	107,805	
	Malaysia			3,056	Grupa Lotos SA	69,060 9,593	
25,300	Genting Bhd	38,579	0.01	392 8,310		19,666	
2,200	Hong Leong Bank Bhd	9,975	0.00	32,861	Polski Koncern Naftowy ORLEN SA	817,355	
7,400	IHH Healthcare Bhd	9,712	0.00	39,867		0,000	
83,000 39,800	MISC Bhd	137,657 79,021	0.05 0.03	,	Gazownictwo SA	57,696	
14,300	Petronas Chemicals Group Bhd Public Bank Bhd	80,534	0.03	11,922	Powszechna Kasa Oszczednosci		
7,000	QL Resources Bhd	11,426	0.01	05.400	Bank Polski SA	120,744	
2,600	Tenaga Nasional Bhd	7,880	0.00	25,408	Powszechny Zaklad Ubezpieczen SA_	272,207	
	_	374,784	0.13		_	1,474,126	
	Mexico				Russia		
3,789	Alsea SAB de CV	7,322	0.00	14,671 64.796	Alrosa PJSC Gazprom PJSC	19,786 210,376	
1,530,542	America Movil SAB de CV 'L'	1,077,786	0.37	143,796		8,743	
5,441	Banco del Bajio SA '144A'	10,544	0.00	3,273	Lukoil OAO	261,810	
283,008	Cemex SAB de CV 'CPO' (Unit)	114,660	0.04	1,364	Magnit PJSC GDR RegS	18,980	
18,254	Fomento Economico Mexicano SAB de CV (Unit)	160 509	0.06	423	MMC Norilsk Nickel PJSC	88,207	
5,649	Grupo Aeroportuario del Centro	169,598	0.00	2,519	Mobile TeleSystems PJSC ADR	19,547	
5,040	Norte SAB de CV	34,370	0.01	561	Novatek PJSC GDR RegS	112,985	
12,194	Grupo Financiero Banorte SAB	, , , , ,	-	7,297 534	Novolipetsk Steel PJSC PhosAgro PJSC GDR	18,984 6,830	
	de CV 'O'	66,218	0.02	1,025	Severstal PJSC	16,160	
14,360	Grupo Televisa SAB 'CPO' (Unit)	26,363	0.01	44,062	Surgutneftegas OJSC	16,609	
3,886	Megacable Holdings SAB de CV	45.000	0.04	37,989	Surgutneftegas OJSC (Pref)	23,508	
455,336	'CPO' (Unit) Wal-Mart de Mexico SAB de CV	15,930 1,255,980	0.01 0.44	10,080	Tatneft PJSC	114,009	
400,000	- VVAI WAIT de Wexies 6/15 de 6/	2,778,771	0.96			936,534	
	- Nathaulausi-				Singapore		
060	Netherlands	704 007	0.27	139,300	CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	243,544	
968 908	Adyen NV '144A' ASM International NV	781,807 52,524	0.27 0.02	6,000	Mapletree Commercial Trust (Reit)	8,314	
1,165	ASML Holding NV	219,278	0.02	2,800	SATS Ltd	10,298	
10,671	BE Semiconductor Industries NV	238,502	0.08	47,700		60.070	
10,125	Ferrari NV	1,426,935	0.49		Trust (Reit)	62,979	
450	Flow Traders '144A'	12,774	0.00		_	325,135	
189	Heineken Holding NV	18,538	0.01		South Africa		
5,161	Koninklijke Ahold Delhaize NV	115,610	0.04	2 240	South Africa	114 024	
11,213 16,628	Koninklijke DSM NV Koninklijke KPN NV	1,254,956 50,764	0.44 0.02	370	Anglo American Platinum Ltd Barloworld Ltd	114,824 3,333	

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}\,\mbox{All}$  or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market	
Holding	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value	
lolullig	Description	005	A00010	Tiolang	Description	005	
0.055	South Africa continued	5.4.40 <b>7</b>	0.00	00,000	Taiwan	00 505	
3,857	Bidvest Group Ltd/The	54,107	0.02 0.00	80,000 69,000	AU Optronics Corp Cathay Financial Holding Co Ltd	23,535 89,053	
663 2,599	Clicks Group Ltd FirstRand Ltd	8,586 11,775	0.00	33,000	China Life Insurance Co Ltd/Taiwan	25,471	
3,066	Impala Platinum Holdings Ltd*	12,124	0.00	178,000	China Steel Corp	136,826	
413	Kumba Iron Ore Ltd*	12,481	0.01	10,000	Chipbond Technology Corp	18,442	
203	Mondi Ltd	4,153	0.00	132,000	CTBC Financial Holding Co Ltd	87,478	
1,458	Multichoice Group Ltd	12,100	0.00	29,000	Delta Electronics Inc	130,724	
1,015	Naspers Ltd 'N'	226,146	0.08	5,000	Elan Microelectronics Corp	11,499	
1,479	Nedbank Group Ltd	26,337	0.01	22,000	Formosa Chemicals & Fibre Corp	74,812	
5,398 2,010	Netcare Ltd Pick n Pay Stores Ltd	6,839 9,715	0.00 0.00	192,000	Fubon Financial Holding Co Ltd	262,681	
3,377	Sanlam Ltd	17,496	0.00	119,000 1,000	Innolux Corp Largan Precision Co Ltd	28,195 119,257	
21,442	Standard Bank Group Ltd	289,286	0.10	2,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	2,853	
,	_	838,756	0.29	50,000	MediaTek Inc	491,894	
	_	030,730	0.23	16,000	Novatek Microelectronics Corp	84,776	
	South Korea			62,000	Quanta Computer Inc	115,518	
193	AfreecaTV Co Ltd	10,583	0.00	24,000	Radiant Opto-Electronics Corp	75,919	
576	Celltrion Inc	91,897	0.03	19,000	Realtek Semiconductor Corp	120,206	
83	Helixmith Co Ltd	13,577	0.00	1,000	TaiMed Biologics Inc	4,397	
64	Hyundai Mobis Co Ltd	11,662	0.00	200,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	1 400 017	
1,139	Kia Motors Corp	37,635	0.01	3,000	Manufacturing Co Ltd Tripod Technology Corp	1,489,917 9,537	
908 523	KT Corp LG Electronics Inc	21,310 34,518	0.01 0.01	282,000	Uni-President Enterprises Corp	725,238	
47	LG Household & Health Care Ltd	50,437	0.01	202,000			-
23	Medy-Tox Inc	8,656	0.00		_	4,128,228	_
1,018	POSCO	203,019	0.07		Thailand		
6,079	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	216,943	0.08	218,000	Berli Jucker PCL NVDR	308,255	
1,533	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd (Pref)	44,797	0.02	2,600	Gulf Energy Development PCL	8,462	
322	SillaJen Inc	14,871	0.01	_,,,,,		316,717	-
	_	759,905	0.26		_	310,717	-
	Spain				Turkey		
2,659	Acciona SA*	281,128	0.10	177,888	Akbank T.A.S.	181,007	
3,851	ACS Actividades de Construccion y	,		8,837	BIM Birlesik Magazalar AS	118,606	
	Servicios SA	158,478	0.06	15,757	Enerjisa Enerji '144A'	14,333	
485	Aena SME SA '144A'	88,971	0.03	38,429 62,009	Eregli Demir ve Celik Fabrikalari TAS Haci Omer Sabanci Holding AS	47,726 80,517	
31,893	Endesa SA	785,423	0.27	52,881	KOC Holding AS	144,394	
2,066 62,742	Grifols SA Mediaset Espana Comunicacion SA	52,700 452,409	0.02 0.16	2,571	Tekfen Holding	10,878	
3,160	Merlin Properties Socimi (Reit)	41,784	0.10	1,634	Tupras Turkiye Petrol Rafinerileri AS	35,772	
803	Red Electrica Corp SA	16,841	0.01	105,841	Turk Telekomunikasyon AS	82,676	
22,712	Telefonica SA	181,457	0.06	234,086	Turkiye Garanti Bankasi AS	315,983	
	_	2,059,191	0.72	· /	Turkiye Is Bankasi AS 'C'*	210,268	
	_	_,000,101		73,968	Turkiye Vakiflar Bankasi TAO 'D'*	46,122	
	Sweden			74,423	Yapi ve Kredi Bankasi AS	24,860	_
592	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	15,800	0.01		_	1,313,142	
6,979	Fabege AB	104,046	0.04		United Kingdom		
1,634	Fastighets AB Balder 'B'	51,962	0.02	19,377	United Kingdom Anglo American Plc (traded in		
3,324	Lundin Petroleum AB	89,448	0.03	19,377	South Africa)	459.119	
59,159	Volvo AB 'B'	2,201,598	0.76	20,077	Anglo American Plc (traded in	+00,118	
	_	2,462,854	0.86	20,077	United Kingdom)*	475,662	
	Conit-and and		_	3,284	Ashmore Group Plc	19,523	
15	Switzerland  Barry Callobout AG Bog	20.255	0.01	10,237	Ashtead Group Plc	241,979	
15 375	Barry Callebaut AG Reg Flughafen Zurich AG Reg	29,355 63,016	0.01	3,500	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	438,060	
30	Givaudan SA Reg	78,679	0.02	56,568	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	424,323	
36,031	Logitech International SA Reg*	1,309,175	0.45	26,114	Aviva Plc	133,417	
21,696	Nestle SA Reg*	2,152,331	0.75	47,463	BP Plc  British Land Co Plc/Tho (Poit)	323,040	
13,697	Novartis AG Reg*	1,172,101	0.41	4,439 20,815	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit) Carnival Plc	29,877 1,026,493	
7,536	OC Oerlikon Corp Reg*	81,651	0.03	83,651	Centrica Plc	98,673	
1,270	PSP Swiss Property AG	142,024	0.05	1,783	Close Brothers Group Plc	30,911	
13,992	Roche Holding AG	3,664,008	1.27	25,319	Compass Group Plc	570,592	
6,197 670	Sika AG Reg*	917,435	0.32	35,277	Diageo Plc	1,472,094	
142	Sonova Holding AG Straumann Holding AG Reg	148,585 115,793	0.05 0.04	15,811	Dialog Semiconductor Plc*	502,640	
179	Sunrise Communications Group	12,377	0.04	23,355	Direct Line Insurance Group Plc	93,005	
		,	0.00	15 210	Floatracempenante Die	116 725	
175		9,886,530	3.43	15,210 4,667	Electrocomponents Plc Fevertree Drinks Plc	116,735 155,590	

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	xchange Listing or Dealt in on Ano			Official Stock Exc		
laldia a	Description	Market Value	% of Net	Haldin o	Description	Market Value
Holding	Description	บอบ	Assets	Holding	Description	USD
	United Kingdom continued				United States continued	
4,400	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	84,601	0.03	2,852	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	369,277
878	Greggs Plc	24,217	0.01	458	Boyd Gaming Corp	10,905
834	Halma Plc	19,016	0.01	123	Bright Horizons Family Solutions Inc	16,636
10,207	IG Group Holdings Plc	70,781	0.02	4,043	Brixmor Property Group Inc (Reit)	68,569
16,372	Imperial Brands Plc	395,201	0.14	6,956	Broadcom Inc	1,767,311
14,900	Intertek Group Plc	984,478	0.34	964	Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	48,393
23,665	ITV Plc	31,775	0.01	471	Bruker Corp	19,382
6,294	JD Sports Fashion Plc	48,670	0.02	228 7,166	Cabot Microelectronics Corp* Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	22,547 180,153
1,850 220,295	Land Securities Group Plc (Reit) Legal & General Group Plc	19,318 711,684	0.01 0.25	352	CarGurus Inc	11,760
12,494	Moneysupermarket.com Group Plc*	57,509	0.23	81	Caterpillar Inc	9,724
82,587	National Grid Plc	821,835	0.02	785	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	35,482
5,159	Pagegroup Plc	32,963	0.28	5,614	CDW Corp/DE	566,172
7,602	Pearson Plc	75,189	0.03	4,660	Celgene Corp	438,087
66,069	Rentokil Initial Plc*	311.263	0.03	45,677	CenterPoint Energy Inc	1,290,375
14,920	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	463,126	0.16	41,413	Charles Schwab Corp/The	1,738,932
7,899	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	245,936	0.09	24,094	Chevron Corp	2,757,076
31,085	Royal Mail Plc	79,916	0.03	40	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	26,411
1,727	Severn Trent Plc	43,258	0.01	858	Church & Dwight Co Inc	63,912
4,652	SSP Group Plc*	39,358	0.01	4,127	Ciena Corp	143,702
18,580	Taylor Wimpey Plc	38,691	0.01	121	Cigna Corp	17,743
4,236	Unilever Plc	257,750	0.09	139	Cincinnati Financial Corp	13,619
644	Victrex Plc	15,997	0.01	7,765	Cinemark Holdings Inc	293,595
62,570	Vodafone Group Plc	102,282	0.04	1,069	Cirrus Logic Inc	40,248
58,369	Wm Morrison Supermarkets Plc	144,952	0.05	15,007	Cisco Systems Inc	785,166
		11,731,499	4.07	60,498	Citizens Financial Group Inc	2,001,274
	-			1,949	Colgate-Palmolive Co	136,703
	United States			53,746	Comcast Corp 'A'	2,200,361
9,779	AbbVie Inc	749,560	0.26	25,215 574	ConocoPhillips Consolidated Edison Inc	1,486,676 49,180
582	Adobe Inc	157,146	0.05	165	Copart Inc	11,732
1,100	Advance Auto Parts Inc*	170,687	0.06	1,027	Cornerstone OnDemand Inc	55,037
6,263	Agilent Technologies Inc	417,116	0.14	2,292	Corning Inc	65,757
287	Alexandria Real Estate Equities			1,157	CoStar Group Inc	585,477
4 404	Inc (Reit)	41,690	0.01	8,407		647,927
1,494	Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc	172,766	0.06	687	CSX Corp	50,742
371 226	ALLETE Inc Alliant Energy Corp	29,969 10,617	0.01 0.00	1,139	CubeSmart (Reit)*	38,145
24,464	Allstate Corp/The	2,328,484	0.81	645	Cullen/Frost Bankers Inc	59,263
630	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	42,840	0.01	89	Curtiss-Wright Corp	9,919
2,044	Alphabet Inc 'A'	2,266,663	0.79	8,869	Danaher Corp	1,164,677
2,411	Alphabet Inc 'C'	2,664,565	0.93	7,380	Darden Restaurants Inc	861,025
2,242	•	4,005,669	1.39	22,293	Dell Technologies Inc 'C'	1,317,070
2,851	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	151,816	0.05		Discover Financial Services	1,435,065
12,805	American Express Co	1,475,008	0.51		Dominion Energy Inc	74,870
2,719	American Financial Group Inc/OH	266,272	0.09	11,677	DOW Inc	553,139
12,872		995,520	0.35	2,268	Dropbox Inc 'A'	50,712 9,566
4,158	Amgen Inc	697,629	0.24	4,791	EOG Resources Inc Equity LifeStyle Properties	9,500
205	AMN Healthcare Services Inc	9,854	0.00	4,791	Inc (Reit)*	564,524
845	Analog Devices Inc	81,804	0.03	202	Equity Residential (Reit)	15,308
1,078	Anthem Inc	298,196	0.10	3,551	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	579,133
494	AO Smith Corp	20,150	0.01	9,841	Evergy Inc	573,435
5,296	Apartment Investment and			24,878	Extended Stay America Inc (Unit)	426,658
0= 6 : 5	Management Co (Reit)	261,199	0.09	2,111	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	223,555
25,240	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	394,501	0.14	5,056	Exxon Mobil Corp	360,847
21,216		3,752,474	1.30	15,286	Facebook Inc 'A'	2,730,997
2,476	Attornatio Data Processing Inc.	249,135	0.09	371	FactSet Research Systems Inc	102,340
4,818	Automatic Data Processing Inc	770,061	0.27	16,630	Fidelity National Information	,
599 6.450	AutoZone Inc	610,980	0.21		Services Inc	1,980,633
6,459	Avista Corp*	266,628	0.09	17,955	Fifth Third Bancorp	476,885
1,049	Bank of Hawaii Corp	79,420	0.03	4,612	First American Financial Corp	235,812
46,575 1,658	BB&T Corp Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	2,181,573 329,047	0.76 0.11	3,709	·	49,923
1,353	Biogen Inc	299,047	0.11	855	First Industrial Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	29,301
1,353	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	98,284	0.10	2,062	First Republic Bank/CA	200,550
1,105	Black Hills Corp	95,286	0.03	4,591	Fisery Inc	392,255
1,643	Black Night Inc	93,200	0.03	198	Five Below Inc	25,112
.,0-	or 11911 1110	55,010	0.00	349	frontdoor Inc	14,169

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

		Market	% of			Market
Holdina	Description	Value	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value
g	·			110100113	·	
270	United States continued	10.027	0.01	12 270	United States continued	002.015
270 14,856	GATX Corp General Mills Inc	19,027 719,030	0.01 0.25	13,270 21,066	PACCAR Inc* PacWest Bancorp	883,915 769,541
8,441	Gilead Sciences Inc	527,647	0.23	2,470		499,409
25,927	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	1,897,856	0.66	41,715		1,148,414
17,713	H&R Block Inc	468,155	0.16	892	Patterson Cos Inc	18,928
1,281	Harris Corp	237,433	0.08	18,042		1,541,869
568	117	23,424	0.01	442	,	93,205
224 1,242	HEICO Corp* Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	26,699 117,617	0.01 0.04	121 3,413	PayPal Holdings Inc Penske Automotive Group Inc	13,204 147,407
37	Home Depot Inc/The	7,014	0.04	1,156	Penumbra Inc*	167,319
80	Honeywell International Inc	13,103	0.00	20,321	PepsiCo Inc	2,587,270
67,064	HP Inc	1,241,355	0.43	2,239	Performance Food Group Co	87,702
217	Hubbell Inc	24,874	0.01	17,428	Philip Morris International Inc	1,364,787
270	HubSpot Inc	47,080	0.02	349	Pinnacle Financial Partners Inc	18,504
40,643	Huntington Bancshares Inc/OH	519,214	0.18	582		43,609
2,411 1,206	IDACORP Inc	239,195 93,875	0.08 0.03	4,149	Portland General Electric Co	217,574 34
7,434	Incyte Corp Insperity Inc	839,968	0.03	34,950	PotlatchDeltic Corp (Reit) PPL Corp	1,045,354
118	International Business	230,000	J. <b>L</b> U	772		80,327
	Machines Corp	15,046	0.01	30,942	Prologis Inc (Reit)	2,253,196
89,605	Interpublic Group of Cos Inc/The	1,899,178	0.66	9,693	Prudential Financial Inc	901,449
6,214	Intuit Inc*	1,517,707	0.53	3,762	•	60,154
33,030	Johnson & Johnson	4,332,545	1.50	189	Qualcomm Inc	12,567
35,367 691	JPMorgan Chase & Co Keysight Technologies Inc	3,747,487 53,162	1.30 0.02	4,627 876	Quest Diagnostics Inc* Raytheon Co	440,051 152,818
816		59,731	0.02	1,154	Red Hat Inc	213,478
14,617	Kohl's Corp	718,572	0.25	521	Regeneron Pharmaceuticals Inc	156,336
1,020	Kontoor Brands Inc	29,407	0.01	15,483	Regions Financial Corp	213,975
753	<b>3</b>	59,284	0.02	165	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	13,838
7,409	Landstar System Inc*	709,634	0.25	1,989	Rexford Industrial Realty Inc (Reit)	74,588
1,934	Las Vegas Sands Corp	105,964	0.04	3,360	RingCentral Inc 'A'	401,486
923	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty SiriusXM 'A'	33,328	0.01	28,619 3,655	RLJ Lodging Trust (Reit) Robert Half International Inc	490,816 198,613
10,705	Lincoln National Corp	641,872	0.22	6,741	Rockwell Automation Inc	1,011,420
1,776		108,283	0.04	13,093	Ryder System Inc*	669,380
157		11,299	0.00	4,597	Ryman Hospitality Properties	
873		142,421	0.05		Inc (Reit)*	367,576
4,333		239,875	0.08	1,163	S&P Global Inc	250,371
623 203	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp Marriott International Inc/MD 'A'	24,727 25,166	0.01 0.01	20,027	salesforce.com Inc Seattle Genetics Inc	3,054,718 42,467
1,228	Masimo Corp	158,645	0.01	3,857	ServiceNow Inc	1,008,953
678	MasTec Inc	31,608	0.01	8,946	Simon Property Group Inc (Reit)	1,445,137
2,266		570,533	0.20	8,142		442,925
2,352	Match Group Inc	161,441	0.06	244,536	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	1,288,705
194	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	00.05-	0.04	368		18,337
1 100	'non-voting share'	29,855	0.01	9,930	Snap-on Inc*	1,544,214
1,120 3,612	McDonald's Corp McKesson Corp	221,301 441,170	0.08 0.15	217 401	Southwest Gas Holdings Inc Splunk Inc	18,176 46,171
6,205	MDU Resources Group Inc	151,464	0.15	4,562	Square Inc 'A'	281,475
21,542	•	1,701,818	0.59	238	Stifel Financial Corp	12,788
269	Meredith Corp	14,144	0.01	3,138	Stryker Corp	573,909
11,536	MetLife Inc	536,539	0.19	11,767	Sunstone Hotel Investors Inc (Reit)	155,560
304	Mettler-Toledo International Inc*	216,913	0.08	8,188	Synchrony Financial	277,573
33,212	Microsoft Corp	4,110,649	1.43	1,839	Synovus Financial Corp	59,510
9,880 8,413	Morgan Stanley National Instruments Corp	405,475 324,742	0.14 0.11	3,761 22,404	Tableau Software Inc 'A' Target Corp*	422,736 1,784,703
1,511	Netflix Inc	522,186	0.11	5,235	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	261,750
2,025	New Relic Inc	203,330	0.10	1,485	Tegna Inc	22,565
5,753	New York Times Co/The 'A'	183,578	0.06	393	Teledyne Technologies Inc	92,064
35,335	NIKE Inc 'B'	2,750,476	0.96	3,898	Texas Instruments Inc	409,329
5,173	Nordstrom Inc	162,484	0.06	40	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	10,671
1,280	Nu Skin Enterprises Inc 'A'	60,531	0.02	5,298	TJX Cos Inc/The	265,748
1,139	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	418,662	0.15	10,145	Travelers Cos Inc/The*	1,475,286
2,074 418	Omnicom Group Inc OneMain Holdings Inc	159,657 12,611	0.06 0.00	513 4,757	TriNet Group Inc UGI Corp	32,268 241,751
13,925	Oracle Corp	713,238	0.00	322	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	241,731
10,020	5.450 OUIP	. 10,200	0.20	1	Fragrance Inc	100,226

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

	Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market					
Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value USD	% of Net Assets			
266 10,354 34,892 5,191 5,731 19,791 1,668 6,845 19,929 392 613	United States continued United Therapeutics Corp UnitedHealth Group Inc Unum Group Veeva Systems Inc 'A'* VeriSign Inc Verizon Communications Inc Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc VF Corp Visa Inc 'A' Vulcan Materials Co Watsco Inc	22,562 2,501,526 1,114,102 789,863 1,111,356 1,080,787 279,907 558,689 3,212,156 48,616 95,830	0.01 0.87 0.39 0.27 0.39 0.38 0.10 0.19 1.12 0.02	122,669  Total Exchange Tractal Transferable Market Instrument Official Stock Exch	Securities and Money s Admitted to an	2,392,046 2,392,046 2,392,046 284,535,931	0.83 0.83 0.83			
78,371 49,157 3,990 389	Wells Fargo & Co WestRock Co	3,495,347 1,605,959 105,416 10,845	1.21 0.56 0.04 0.00	Other Transfera	able Securities and Money Mar	ket Instruments				
5,060 50 6,765 4,342 4,573 4,558	Workday Inc 'A' WW Grainger Inc Xilinx Inc Yelp Inc Yum China Holdings Inc Yum! Brands Inc	1,043,018 13,014 703,492 133,777 181,685 460,130	0.36 0.00 0.24 0.05 0.06 0.16	800 Total Rights	Hong Kong Legend Holdings Corp 'H' (Right)		0.00 0.00 0.00			
4,766 4,615 5,692	Zendesk Inc Zoetis Inc Zynga Inc 'A' referred Stocks (Shares)	400,964 465,607 35,518 148,876,638 282,143,885	0.16 0.14 0.16 0.01 51.68 97.94	Total Other Transfe and Money Market Securities portfolio Other Net Assets	t Instruments	284,535,931 3,537,878	0.00 98.77 1.23			
Iolal Common / Pl	reierreu Stocks (Snares)	282, 143,885	97.94	Total Net Assets (U	JSD)	288,073,809	100.00			

<sup>\*</sup> All or a portion of this security represents a security on loan.

### BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure USD	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
11	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	1,514,260	(33,956)
11	EUR	EURO STOXX 50 Index	June 2019	400,267	(7,722)
2	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	179,873	(1,618)
5	USD	MSCI Emerging Markets Index	June 2019	248,325	2,402
4	JPY	Nikkei 225 Index	June 2019	375,810	(12,040)
1	CAD	S&P/TSX 60 Index	June 2019	141,611	(3,163)
1	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	94,627	(1,463)
Total				2,954,773	(57,560)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency EUR He	Purchases dged Sha		Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) USD
EUR	200.645	LICD	227 272	State Street Bank		
EUR	290,645	USD	327,273	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(2,686)
USD	18,764	EUR	16,739	State Street Bank	14/0/2010	(2,000)
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	70
						(2,616)
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure -	USD 343,280	)	•	(2,616)

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Consumer, Non-cyclical	21.62
Financial	20.19
Communications	15.73
Technology	12.57
Consumer, Cyclical	9.75
Industrial	6.97
Energy	4.57
Basic Materials	3.49
Utilities	2.80
Exchange Traded Funds	0.83
Diversified	0.25
Securities portfolio at market value	98.77
Other Net Assets	1.23
	100.00

## BlackRock Total Advantage Fund

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	curities and Money Market Instrume xchange Listing or Dealt in on Anoth				urities and Money Market Instrumen change Listing or Dealt in on Anothe		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
BONDS					France continued		
AUD 156,000	Australia Australia Government Bond RegS	475.000	0.54	EUR 18,637	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2025 (traded in Germany)	19,871	0.06
AUD 329,000	4.00% 20/8/2020 Australia Government Bond RegS	175,039	0.51	EUR 31,987	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2029	34,882	0.10
AUD 372,000	1.25% 21/2/2022 Australia Government Bond RegS	242,692	0.70	EUR 137,265	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 3.40% 25/7/2029	198,221	0.57
AUD 234,000	3.00% 20/9/2025 Australia Government Bond RegS	340,165	0.99	EUR 42,700	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.70%	.00,==.	0.07
AUD 248,000	0.75% 21/11/2027 Australia Government Bond RegS	160,488	0.46	FUD 472 064	25/7/2030	49,830	0.14
	2.50% 20/9/2030	237,981	0.69		French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 3.15% 25/7/2032	262,419	0.76
	Australia Government Bond RegS 2.00% 21/8/2035	182,791	0.53	EUR 50,564	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.10%		
	Australia Government Bond RegS 1.25% 21/8/2040	148,108	0.43	EUR 63,229	25/7/2036 French Republic Government Bond	54,995	0.16
AUD 194,000	Australia Government Bond RegS 1.00% 21/2/2050	145,443	0.42		OAT RegS '144A' 0.10% 25/7/2047 (traded in France)	68,068	0.20
	_	1,632,707	4.73	EUR 50,320	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.10%	,	
	Canada				25/7/2047 (traded in Germany)	54,171	0.16
CAD 193,906	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 4.25% 1/12/2021	141,617	0.41		_	15,380,721	44.57
CAD 189,587	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 4.25% 1/12/2026	164,647	0.48	EUR 213,998	<b>Germany</b> Deutsche Bundesrepublik Inflation		
CAD 201,466	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 4.00% 1/12/2031	195,242	0.56	2011 210,000	Linked Bond RegS 0.10% 15/4/2023	226,248	0.66
CAD 94,427	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 1.25% 1/12/2047			EUR 204,743	Deutsche Bundesrepublik Inflation Linked Bond RegS 0.10%		
CAD 104,309	(traded in Canada) Canadian Government Real Return Bond 1.25% 1/12/2047	77,137	0.22	EUR 168,958	15/4/2026 Deutsche Bundesrepublik Inflation Linked Bond RegS 0.50%	225,624	0.65
	(traded in Germany)	85,210	0.25	EUR 106,631	15/4/2030 Deutsche Bundesrepublik Inflation	201,412	0.58
	_	663,853	1.92	2011 100,001	Linked Bond RegS 0.10% 15/4/2046	137,057	0.40
EUR 264,751	France France Government Bond OAT			EUR 3,700,000	German Treasury Bill 19/6/2019		
EUR 242,652	RegS 1.10% 25/7/2022 France Government Bond OAT	286,969	0.83	EUR 2,170,000	(Zero Coupon) German Treasury Bill 14/8/2019	3,700,888	10.73
EUR 285,326	RegS 0.25% 25/7/2024 France Government Bond OAT	262,530	0.76	EUR 3,600,000	(Zero Coupon) German Treasury Bill 16/10/2019	2,172,430	6.30
,	RegS 1.85% 25/7/2027 France Government Bond OAT	355,217	1.03		(Zero Coupon)	3,607,704 10,271,363	10.45 29.77
	RegS 0.10% 1/3/2028	138,406	0.40		-	10,27 1,303	29.11
EUR 114,561	France Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 0.70% 25/7/2030	133,689	0.39	GBP 31,884	United Kingdom United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked		
EUR 176,036	France Government Bond OAT RegS '144A' 1.80% 25/7/2040	257,899	0.75	GBP 29,401	RegS 1.875% 22/11/2022 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	42,214	0.12
EUR 3,780,000	France Treasury Bill BTF RegS 17/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,782,533	10.96	GBP 10,000	RegS 0.125% 22/3/2024 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	37,987	0.11
EUR 3,580,000	France Treasury Bill BTF RegS 11/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,585,979	10.39	GBP 23,184	RegS 2.50% 17/7/2024 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	41,640	0.12
EUR 3,400,000	France Treasury Bill BTF RegS 29/1/2020 (Zero Coupon)	3,413,668	9.89	,	RegS 0.125% 22/3/2026	31,475	0.09
EUR 1,500,000	France Treasury Bill BTF RegS			GBP 32,320	RegS 1.25% 22/11/2027	49,782	0.14
EUR 290,015	22/4/2020 (Zero Coupon) French Republic Government Bond	1,507,785	4.37	GBP 10,210	RegS 0.125% 10/8/2028	14,703	0.04
EUR 104,930	OAT RegS 2.25% 25/7/2020 French Republic Government Bond	303,196	0.88	GBP 28,820	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 0.125% 22/3/2029	41,853	0.12
EUR 120,094	OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2021 French Republic Government Bond	107,768	0.31	GBP 7,000	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 4.125% 22/7/2030	30,240	0.09
EUR 244,223	OAT RegS 0.10% 25/7/2021 French Republic Government Bond	124,159	0.36	GBP 26,260	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 1.25% 22/11/2032	46,794	0.14
	OAT RegS 2.10% 25/7/2023	279,110	0.81	GBP 30,691	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked		
LUR 93, 105	French Republic Government Bond OAT RegS 0.10% 1/3/2025	00.050	0.00	GBP 13,276	RegS 0.75% 22/3/2034 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	53,315	0.15
	(traded in France)	99,356	0.29		RegS 2.00% 26/1/2035	43,595	0.13

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ecurities and Money Market Instrume exchange Listing or Dealt in on Anot				urities and Money Market Instrume change Listing or Dealt in on Anot		
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
	United Kingdom continued				United States continued		
GBP 19,736	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked			USD 47,927	United States Treasury Inflation		
ODD 27 240	RegS 0.125% 22/11/2036	33,500	0.10		Indexed Bonds 0.625%	42.452	0.12
GBP 27,348	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 1.125% 22/11/2037	54,472	0.16	USD 61,011	15/1/2024 United States Treasury Inflation	43,453	0.13
GBP 27,124	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	0.,	0.10		Indexed Bonds 0.125%		
ODD 40 000	RegS 0.625% 22/3/2040	52,667	0.15	1100 25 057	15/7/2024 United States Treasury Inflation	54,199	0.16
GBP 13,682	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 0.125% 10/8/2041	25,187	0.07	030 33,037	Indexed Bonds 2.375%		
GBP 24,154	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	20,.0.		1100 54 050	15/1/2025	34,884	0.10
ODD 24 047	RegS 0.625% 22/11/2042	49,679	0.14	USD 54,659	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.375%		
GBP 31,047	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked RegS 0.125% 22/3/2044	59,233	0.17		15/7/2025	49,095	0.14
GBP 22,119	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked			USD 64,178	United States Treasury Inflation		
GBP 27,444	RegS 0.125% 22/3/2046 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	43,516	0.13		Indexed Bonds 0.625% 15/1/2026	58,393	0.17
GBF 27,444	RegS 0.75% 22/11/2047	63,286	0.18	USD 32,013	United States Treasury Inflation		
GBP 12,969	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked				Indexed Bonds 2.00% 15/1/2026	31,710	0.09
GBP 26,719	RegS 0.125% 10/8/2048 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	26,702	0.08	USD 26,508		01,710	0.00
OBI 20,7 19	RegS 0.50% 22/3/2050	61,684	0.18		Indexed Bonds 0.125%	00.070	0.07
GBP 21,201	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked			USD 42,086	15/7/2026 United States Treasury Inflation	23,373	0.07
GBP 22,250	RegS 0.25% 22/3/2052 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	48,182	0.14	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Indexed Bonds 0.375%		
OBI 22,200	RegS 1.25% 22/11/2055	67,513	0.20	USD 11 3/3	15/1/2027 United States Treasury Inflation	37,627	0.11
GBP 9,902	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	00 700	0.07	03D 11,343	Indexed Bonds 2.375%		
GBP 19 275	RegS 0.125% 22/11/2056 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	23,786	0.07		15/1/2027	11,661	0.03
021 10,210	RegS 0.125% 22/3/2058	47,203	0.14	USD 41,560	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.375%		
GBP 24,178	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	00.000	0.00		15/7/2027	37,228	0.11
GBP 12,589	RegS 0.375% 22/3/2062 United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	68,329	0.20	USD 36,063	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.50%		
	RegS 0.125% 22/11/2065	35,968	0.10		15/1/2028	32,520	0.09
GBP 22,207	United Kingdom Gilt Inflation Linked	67,221	0.20	USD 18,198			
	RegS 0.125% 22/3/2068				Indexed Bonds 1.75% 15/1/2028	18,124	0.05
	_	1,261,726	3.66	USD 15,714	United States Treasury Inflation	10,121	0.00
	United States				Indexed Bonds 3.625% 15/4/2028	17,956	0.05
USD 60,601	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 1.25%			USD 82,013	United States Treasury Inflation	17,930	0.03
	15/7/2020	54,759	0.16		Indexed Bonds 0.75%	75.004	0.00
USD 32,532				USD 38,652	15/7/2028 United States Treasury Inflation	75,804	0.22
	Indexed Bonds 1.125% 15/1/2021	29,379	0.09		Indexed Bonds 0.875%		
USD 57,907	United States Treasury Inflation	20,010	0.00	USD 12,368	15/1/2029 United States Treasury Inflation	36,072	0.10
	Indexed Bonds 0.125% 15/4/2021	E4 0E7	0.45	000 12,000	Indexed Bonds 3.875%		
USD 36.085	United States Treasury Inflation	51,357	0.15	1100 40 000	15/4/2029	14,722	0.04
	Indexed Bonds 0.625%			050 10,023	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 3.375%		
1150 28 522	15/7/2021 United States Treasury Inflation	32,504	0.09		15/4/2032	12,190	0.04
03D 20,322	Indexed Bonds 0.125%			USD 12,582	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 2.125%		
1105 40 070	15/1/2022	25,357	0.07		15/2/2040	14,388	0.04
USD 48,073	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.125%			USD 26,693	United States Treasury Inflation		
	15/4/2022	42,651	0.12		Indexed Bonds 2.125% 15/2/2041	30,770	0.09
USD 33,156	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.125%			USD 39,367	United States Treasury Inflation	,	
	15/7/2022	29,557	0.09		Indexed Bonds 0.75% 15/2/2042	35,362	0.10
USD 44,044	United States Treasury Inflation	,007		USD 25,425	United States Treasury Inflation	00,002	0.10
	Indexed Bonds 0.125%	20.002	0 11		Indexed Bonds 0.625%	00.000	0.00
USD 79.810	15/1/2023 United States Treasury Inflation	39,092	0.11	USD 24.537	15/2/2043 United States Treasury Inflation	22,082	0.06
-,-	Indexed Bonds 0.625%	<b></b>	0.01		Indexed Bonds 1.375%	A . A	
USD 38 224	15/4/2023 United States Treasury Inflation	72,085	0.21	USD 18 888	15/2/2044 United States Treasury Inflation	24,986	0.07
000 00,224	Indexed Bonds 0.375%			0,000	Indexed Bonds 0.75%		
	15/7/2023	34,387	0.10		15/2/2045	16,778	0.05
				1			

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	curities and Money Market Instrur xchange Listing or Dealt in on An			Other Transfera	ble Securities and Money Market In	struments	
Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value EUR	% of Net Assets
USD 20,058	United States continued United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 1.00%			BONDS	Canada		
USD 21,057	15/2/2046 United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Bonds 0.875%	18,894	0.06	CAD 108,324 CAD 211,957	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 0.50% 1/12/2050 Canadian Government Real Return	74,569	0.22
USD 23,705	15/2/2047 United States Treasury Inflation	19,285	0.06	CAD 187,443	Bond 1.50% 1/12/2044 Canadian Government Real Return Bond 2.00% 1/12/2041	177,554 166.518	0.52 0.48
USD 6.262	Indexed Bonds 1.00% 15/2/2048 United States Treasury Inflation	22,417	0.07	CAD 180,071	Canadian Government Real Return Bond 3.00% 1/12/2036	173,078	0.48
	Indexed Bonds 1.00% 15/2/2049	5,949	0.02	Total Bonds	_	591,719 591,719	1.72 1.72
USD 20,154	United States Treasury Inflation Indexed Notes 0.50% 15/4/2024	18,163	0.05	Total Other Transfe and Money Marke		591,719	1.72
		1,229,213	3.56	Securities portfolio	at market value	31,031,302	89.93
Total Bonds		30,439,583	88.21	Other Net Assets		3,476,322	10.07
Market Instruments Official Stock Exch		30,439,583	88.21	Total Net Assets (E	EUR)	34,507,624	100.00

Uoldina	Description	Counterments	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Halding	Decarintian	Countamoutu	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUK
	Australia				Australia continued		
319	AGL Energy Ltd	Bank of America	(10.1)	, ,	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	JP Morgan	33
710	ACI Engravited	Merrill Lynch	(404)	(799)	Domino's Pizza Enterprises Ltd	Citibank	383
710 828	AGL Energy Ltd Amcor Ltd/Australia	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(685) 113	(3,148) 984	Downer EDI Ltd DuluxGroup Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	1,457 (3)
590	Amcor Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	30	1,660	DuluxGroup Ltd	JP Morgan	(24)
1,348	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Bank of America		3,160	Evolution Mining Ltd	JP Morgan	447
		Merrill Lynch	67	210	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	489
558	Amcor Ltd/Australia	Citibank	14	190	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	JP Morgan	453
(3,390)	AMP Ltd	Bank of America		200	Flight Centre Travel Group Ltd	Bank of America	
(6.469)	AMP Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	164	(1,251)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	185
	AMP Ltd	Citibank	136	(1,231)	i ortescue inetais Group Ltu	Merrill Lynch	70
	AMP Ltd	JP Morgan	31	(5,181)	Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	Citibank	707
1,030	Ansell Ltd	Credit Suisse	(397)		Fortescue Metals Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,200)
450	Ansell Ltd	Citibank	(112)	(730)	James Hardie Industries		
	Ansell Ltd	JP Morgan	(328)	(a == ()	Plc CDI	Credit Suisse	122
(920)	APA Group (Unit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	23	(2,501)	James Hardie Industries	Citibank	GEO.
(1.520)	APA Group (Unit)	Credit Suisse	82	(3.556)	Plc CDI James Hardie Industries	Citibank	652
,	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Credit Suisse	(16)	(3,330)	Plc CDI	JP Morgan	7
` ,	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	Citibank	(500)	(597)	James Hardie Industries	Bank of America	
(331)	Aristocrat Leisure Ltd	JP Morgan	(743)	( /	Plc CDI	Merrill Lynch	30
(3,598)	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Bank of America		(1,226)	Lendlease Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	(1,072)
(0.000)		Merrill Lynch	207	(600)	Lendlease Group (Unit)	Bank of America	
,	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	Citibank	1,016	(500)	1 41	Merrill Lynch	46
	Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit) Atlas Arteria Ltd (Unit)	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	387 (48)	(520)	Lendlease Group (Unit)	Citibank	135
5,880	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	, , ,	212	Macquarie Group Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	158
0,000	7 tanzon i totalingo zita	Merrill Lynch	344	70	Macquarie Group Ltd	JP Morgan	68
2,650	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	92	188	Macquarie Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(382)
16,027	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	Citibank	398	2,730	Metcash Ltd	Credit Suisse	(10)
3,320	Aurizon Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	206	4,010	Metcash Ltd	Citibank	(394)
18,600	AusNet Services	Bank of America	(000)	2,470	Mirvac Group (Reit)	Credit Suisse	191
3,328	AusNet Services	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(320) (103)	5,480	Mirvac Group (Reit)	Bank of America	5
7,444	AusNet Services	JP Morgan	(136)	401	National Australia Bank Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	167
,	Australia & New Zealand	Bank of America	(.55)	480	National Australia Bank Ltd	Citibank	101
	Banking Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch	255	1,152	National Australia Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	465
812	Australia & New Zealand			610	Newcrest Mining Ltd	Bank of America	
200	Banking Group Ltd	JP Morgan	45	202		Merrill Lynch	126
386	Australia & New Zealand Banking Group Ltd	Citibank	(120)	290	Newcrest Mining Ltd	Credit Suisse	204
570	BHP Group Ltd	Bank of America	(120)	780 (7,890)	Northern Star Resources Ltd Nufarm Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan Bank of America	185
070	Bill Gloup Eta	Merrill Lynch	148	(7,090)	Nulaiiii Liu/Austialia	Merrill Lynch	2,545
1,371	BHP Group Ltd	Citibank	(264)	(2,506)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia	Credit Suisse	1,141
1,613	BHP Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	795	(4,624)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia	Citibank	1,922
323	BHP Group Ltd	JP Morgan	116	(10,011)	Nufarm Ltd/Australia	JP Morgan	3,809
720	BlueScope Steel Ltd	Bank of America	(4.070)	917	Orica Ltd	Citibank	(7)
2 206	PluoSaana Staal I td	Merrill Lynch	(1,072)	(2,130)	Origin Energy Ltd	JP Morgan	483
3,286 2,953	BlueScope Steel Ltd BlueScope Steel Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(3,056) (4,318)	1,581	Orora Ltd	Bank of America	10
(4,065)	Boral Ltd	Bank of America		3,060	Orora Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(79)
(1,000)	Borar Eta	Merrill Lynch	(1,841)	8,450	Orora Ltd	Citibank	(212)
(2,670)	Boral Ltd	Credit Suisse	(363)	1,035	Orora Ltd	JP Morgan	(19)
(1,437)	Boral Ltd	JP Morgan	(481)	(770)	OZ Minerals Ltd	Bank of America	
681	Caltex Australia Ltd	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	172
205	Colton Australia III	Merrill Lynch	27	(5,591)	OZ Minerals Ltd	Credit Suisse	346
325 1,056	Caltex Australia Ltd Caltex Australia Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	143	(1,590)	OZ Minerals Ltd	Citibank	197
330	Caltex Australia Ltd	JP Morgan	(278) (75)	1,310	Qantas Airways Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	203
	Challenger Ltd	Citibank	385	1,360	Qantas Airways Ltd	Citibank	93
	· ·	Credit Suisse	(264)	1,480	Qantas Airways Ltd	JP Morgan	57
(3,830)	Challenger Ltd	JP Morgan	(546)	617	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(421)
500	CIMIC Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(107)	1,321	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	Citibank	(959)
856	CIMIC Group Ltd	Citibank	(541)	870	QBE Insurance Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(550)
959	Coca-Cola Amatil Ltd	JP Morgan	13	110	REA Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(119)
(900)	Coles Group Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	241 41	104	Rio Tinto Ltd	Bank of America	
(50)			41			Merrill Lynch	128
	CSL Ltd CSL Ltd	Citibank	27	210	Rio Tinto Ltd	Credit Suisse	233

Australia continued Rio Tinto Ltd Santos Ltd Seven Group Holdings Ltd Seven Group Holdings Ltd Sims Metal Management Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan JP Morgan Credit Suisse Citibank JP Morgan Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(224) (113) 656 (121) 558	(730) (238)	Austria continued Verbund AG Verbund AG	Credit Suisse	(7)
Rio Tinto Ltd Santos Ltd ) Seven Group Holdings Ltd ) Seven Group Holdings Ltd ) Sims Metal Management Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	JP Morgan JP Morgan Credit Suisse Citibank JP Morgan Bank of America	(113) 656 (121) 558	(730) (238)	Verbund AG	Credit Suisse	(7)
Santos Ltd Seven Group Holdings Ltd Seven Group Holdings Ltd Sims Metal Management Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	JP Morgan JP Morgan Credit Suisse Citibank JP Morgan Bank of America	(113) 656 (121) 558	(730) (238)			(7)
) Seven Group Holdings Ltd ) Sims Metal Management Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	Credit Suisse Citibank JP Morgan Bank of America	(121) 558		verburia AO	JP Morgan	129
) Seven Group Holdings Ltd ) Sims Metal Management Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	Credit Suisse Citibank JP Morgan Bank of America	558	4,070	Verbund AG	Citibank	605
South32 Ltd South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	JP Morgan Bank of America		1,073	Vienna Insurance Group AG		
South32 Ltd South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)	Bank of America			Wiener Versicherung		
South32 Ltd Stockland (Reit)		36	(10.1)	Gruppe	Citibank	(1,448)
Stockland (Reit)		(276)	, , ,	voestalpine AG	Credit Suisse	738
Stockland (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(276) (521)	(502)	voestalpine AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,652
` ,	JP Morgan	892	257	Wienerberger AG	Bank of America	1,002
Stockland (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(28)		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	(324)
Stockland (Reit)	Bank of America	, ,	310	Wienerberger AG	JP Morgan	(236)
	Merrill Lynch	781		_	-	1,854
Sydney Airport (Unit)	JP Morgan	(212)				
, , , , ,		(64)		Belgium		
) Tabcorp Holdings Ltd		04	44	Ackermans & van Haaren NV	Bank of America	
Tabcorn Holdings Ltd	•				Merrill Lynch	53
			316	Ageas	•	(705)
			113	Ageas		(100)
) Transurban Group (Unit)	Credit Suisse	(171)	220	A = = = =		(138)
Transurban Group (Unit)	JP Morgan	(412)	1	•		(389) (841)
) Treasury Wine Estates Ltd	Bank of America					(041)
	,		(110)	, unicasor Basor in Bov e, vivv		168
			(748)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	JP Morgan	2,925
	· ·	б	(318)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	Credit Suisse	1,346
westarners Ltd		1/18	, ,		Citibank	220
Wesfarmers Ltd			1			(193)
Wesfarmers Ltd		550	1			135
WESFARMERS Ltd	Citibank	(132)				256
) Westpac Banking Corp	Credit Suisse	`176 <sup>′</sup>				246 (38)
) Whitehaven Coal Ltd	Credit Suisse	284		•		(50)
) WiseTech Global Ltd		(0.704)		Croupo Braxonos Eumbort ex		3
MissTook Clabal Ltd	•	, , ,	60	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	Citibank	20
	•	(1,171)	90	Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA	JP Morgan	113
Woodside Felioleum Lid		(326)	208		Citibank	(100)
Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Credit Suisse	, ,				(180)
Woodside Petroleum Ltd	Citibank	(258)	(50)	KBC Group NV		74
Woodside Petroleum Ltd	JP Morgan	(191)	(248)	KBC Group NV	•	466
Woolworths Group Ltd		(444)				472
Maghinetha Crain Ltd					Bank of America	
•		, ,			Merrill Lynch	3
•					Credit Suisse	21
) Xero Ltd	Bank of America		',		•	4 (4.407)
	Merrill Lynch	(546)				(1,167)
) Xero Ltd	JP Morgan	(637)		,		(564)
		(685)	""	colvay of t		(269)
			132	Solvay SA	JP Morgan	(744)
Austria			110	Telenet Group Holding NV	Bank of America	,
) ANDRITZ AG	Credit Suisse	1,142			Merrill Lynch	180
		17				30
) BAWAG Group AG		0				(40)
BAWAG Group AG	•					(35)
					•	(250)
	· ·	020		002 0,1		(185)
	Merrill Lynch	(1,010)	(609)	Umicore SA	Credit Suisse	2,728
Oesterreichische Post AG	Credit Suisse	(298)	, , ,	Umicore SA	Citibank	1,890
Oesterreichische Post AG	JP Morgan	(753)	, , ,		Deutsche Bank	1,462
OMV AG	JP Morgan	(1,269)			JP Morgan	3,840
			(1,139)	Umicore SA		2.400
					werriii Lyncn	3,169
•						13,986
	Sydney Airport (Unit) Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd Transurban Group (Unit) Transurban Group (Unit) Transurban Group (Unit) Trasury Wine Estates Ltd Treasury Wine Estates Ltd Treasury Wine Estates Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Xero Ltd Xero Ltd  Austria ANDRITZ AG BAWAG Group AG BAWAG Group AG IMMOFINANZ AG Oesterreichische Post AG Oesterreichische Post AG Oesterreichische Post AG	Sydney Airport (Unit) Sydney Airport (Unit) Sydney Airport (Unit) Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd Transurban Group (Unit) Transurban Group (Unit) Treasury Wine Estates Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Xero Ltd Xero Ltd  Austria ANDRITZ AG BAWAG Group AG BAWAG Group AG IMMOFINANZ AG Oesterreichische Post AG OMV AG INMOGRA Telekom Austria AG UNIQA Insurance Group AG UNIQA Insurance Group AG Itibank Citibank Credit Suisse Dank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Dank of America Merrill Lynch Dredit Suisse Dank of America Merrill Lynch Dredit Suisse Dank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse Dank of America Merrill Lynch Dredit Suisse Dredit	Sydney Airport (Unit) Sydney Airport (Unit) Sydney Airport (Unit) Tabcorp Holdings Ltd Bank of America Merrill Lynch Telstra Corp Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd Telstra Corp Ltd Transurban Group (Unit) Treasury Wine Estates Ltd Treasury Wine Estates Ltd Wesfarmers Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd WiseTech Global Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodside Petroleum Ltd Woodworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Woolworths Group Ltd Xero Ltd Austria ANDRITZ AG BAWAG Group AG BAWAG Group AG GOMV AG UNIQA Insurance Group AG UNIQA Insurance Group AG UNIQA Insurance Group AG University Age Credit Suisse (202) Credit Suisse 1,096 Gredit Suisse 2,098 Gredit Suisse 2,	Sydney Airport (Unit)	Sydney Airport (Unit)         JP Morgan         (212)           Sydney Airport (Unit)         Tabcorp Holdings Ltd         Bank of America         (64)           Tabcorp Holdings Ltd         Credit Suisse         300         316         Ageas           Telstra Corp Ltd         Credit Suisse         300         131         Ageas           Terasurban Group (Unit)         Transurban Group (Unit)         JP Morgan         (412)         462         Ageas           Treasury Wine Estates Ltd         Bank of America         (412)         462         Ageas           Treasury Wine Estates Ltd         Bank of America         (412)         462         Ageas           Treasury Wine Estates Ltd         Bank of America         (313)         Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/IV           Wesfarmers Ltd         Bank of America         (318)         Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/IV           Wesfarmers Ltd         Credit Suisse         1,096         738         hopost SA           Wesfarmers Ltd         Credit Suisse         1,096         738         hopost SA           Wesfarmers Ltd         Credit Suisse         1,76         70         Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA           Wesfarmers Ltd         Credit Suisse         1,76         70         Groupe Bruxelles Lambert SA <tr< td=""><td>  Sydney Airport (Unit)   JP Morgan (Citibank (Citibank</td></tr<>	Sydney Airport (Unit)   JP Morgan (Citibank

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ
	Canada				Canada continued		
(328)	Alimentation Couche-Tard	Bank of America	07	(1,540)	Inter Pipeline Ltd	Citibank	275
(00)	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch	87	104	Loblaw Cos Ltd	Bank of America	40
(80)	Alimentation Couche-Tard Inc 'B'	Citibank	98	245	Labla Caa Ltd	Merrill Lynch	16
988	Bank of Montreal	Credit Suisse	(5,078)	215 (870)	Loblaw Cos Ltd Metro Inc/CN	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	222 28
799	Bank of Montreal	Citibank	(3,366)	190	National Bank of Canada	Bank of America	20
100	Bank of Montreal	JP Morgan	(389)	100	National Bank of Ganada	Merrill Lynch	(295
183	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Credit Suisse	(433)	1,007	National Bank of Canada	Credit Suisse	(1,812
100	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	JP Morgan	(163)	180	National Bank of Canada	Citibank	(250
269	Bank of Nova Scotia/The	Citibank	(429)	483	National Bank of Canada	JP Morgan	(931)
238	BCE Inc	Bank of America	112	137	Pembina Pipeline Corp	JP Morgan	24
190	BCE Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	167	310	RioCan Real Estate	Bank of America	/4.4
902	BCE Inc	JP Morgan	558	270	Investment Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(41
376	Canadian Imperial Bank of	or morgan	000	370	RioCan Real Estate	Credit Suisse	(160
0.0	Commerce	Credit Suisse	(2,495)	277	Investment Trust (Reit) RioCan Real Estate	Credit Suisse	(160
744	Canadian Imperial Bank of	Bank of America	,		Investment Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(88)
	Commerce	Merrill Lynch	(4,189)	670	RioCan Real Estate	o i i o o i i i	(00
84	Canadian Imperial Bank of				Investment Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(248
500	Commerce	Citibank	(315)	100	Rogers Communications	· ·	•
503	Canadian National Railway Co	Citibank	(1,729)		Inc 'B'	Citibank	52
60 75	Canadian National Railway Co Canadian National Railway Co	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(165) (263)	234	Rogers Communications		
641	Canadian Natural	Bank of America	(203)		Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	298
011	Resources Ltd	Merrill Lynch	43	253	Rogers Communications	Bank of America	400
190	Canadian Natural			119	Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	466
	Resources Ltd	Citibank	72	119	Royal Bank of Canada	Merrill Lynch	(236
271	Canadian Natural			107	Royal Bank of Canada	Credit Suisse	(299
	Resources Ltd	Credit Suisse	(237)	843	Royal Bank of Canada	Citibank	(1,938
123	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	Bank of America	(000)	170	Royal Bank of Canada	JP Morgan	(475
20	Canadian Davida Dailana Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(336)	(209)	Shopify Inc 'A'	Citibank	256
30 71	Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd Canadian Pacific Railway Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(190)	(85)	Shopify Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
48	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Bank of America	(45)			Merrill Lynch	(939)
40	Canadian The Corp Eta 71	Merrill Lynch	(158)	(620)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Citibank	779
45	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Credit Suisse	(502)		SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	JP Morgan	2,493
190	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(776)	(76)	SNC-Lavalin Group Inc	Bank of America	100
80	Canadian Tire Corp Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(273)	690	Sun Life Financial Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	120
(1,455)	Cenovus Energy Inc	Bank of America		090	Suit Life i manciai mc	Merrill Lynch	(512
(0.050)	0	Merrill Lynch	272	650	Sun Life Financial Inc	Citibank	(534
(2,056)	Cenovus Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	1,198	606	Sun Life Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,164
197	Cenovus Energy Inc CGI Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	135 312	449	Suncor Energy Inc	Bank of America	•
779	CGI Inc	JP Morgan	1,142			Merrill Lynch	(231)
10	Constellation Software	or worgan	1,142	250	Suncor Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	(270)
	Inc/Canada	Credit Suisse	(191)	195	Suncor Energy Inc	Citibank	(219
7	Constellation Software		` '		TC Energy Corp	Citibank	56
	Inc/Canada	Citibank	(195)		TC Energy Corp	JP Morgan	42
(150)	Enbridge Inc	Bank of America		(278) 419	Teck Resources Ltd 'B' TELUS Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	470
(4.00.4)	Edizio I.,	Merrill Lynch	114	419	TELOS COIP	Merrill Lynch	205
(1,234)	Enbridge Inc	Citibank	597	280	TELUS Corp	Credit Suisse	69
(553)	Enbridge Inc Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	138 (7)	359	TELUS Corp	Citibank	7
	Fairfax Financial Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(24)	482	TELUS Corp	JP Morgan	229
135	Fortis Inc/Canada	Credit Suisse	115	200	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Bank of America	
140	Fortis Inc/Canada	JP Morgan	108			Merrill Lynch	33
402	Fortis Inc/Canada	Bank of America		100	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Credit Suisse	23
		Merrill Lynch	138	100	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	Citibank	25
(224)	Franco-Nevada Corp	JP Morgan	(1,096)	600	Toronto-Dominion Bank/The	JP Morgan	(346)
	Franco-Nevada Corp	Citibank	(804)	(250)	Wheaton Precious	Citibank	(400
490	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Bank of America	40		Metals Corp	Citibalik	(490)
1,430	Hydro One Ltd '144A'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	10 111				(23,875)
200	Imperial Oil Ltd	Bank of America	111		Dammanle		
200	imperial Oil Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(211)	4040	Denmark	Davida altri Diril	4 550
220	Imperial Oil Ltd	Citibank	(68)		Ambu A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	4,553
220	Imperial Oil Ltd	JP Morgan	(326)	, ,	Ambu A/S 'B' Ambu A/S 'B'	Citibank	3,398 811
	Intact Financial Corp	Bank of America	, ,	, ,	Ambu A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	1,871
(130)			0.4	(520)		CI CUIL CUISSE	1,071
, ,		Merrill Lynch	61	9	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Bank of America	
(110)	Intact Financial Corp Inter Pipeline Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank Bank of America	114	9	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(717

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	EUR	поши	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Denmark continued				Finland		
10	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(392)	(299)	DNA OYJ	Citibank	18
6	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	Bank of America		(170)	Elisa OYJ	Credit Suisse	(210)
22	AP Moller - Maersk A/S 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(529)	(150)	Elisa OYJ	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(178)
23 60	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(3,500) 47	(465)	Elisa OYJ	JP Morgan	(675)
58	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	5		Fortum OYJ	Bank of America	
253	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	Bank of America		( , ,		Merrill Lynch	(190)
	•	Merrill Lynch	20	(923)		JP Morgan	775
415	Carlsberg A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	356	(174)	Huhtamaki OYJ	Bank of America	
(54)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Bank of America	50	496	Kemira OYJ	Merrill Lynch	(3)
(25)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	58 27	(1)	Kesko OYJ 'B'	Deutsche Bank Deutsche Bank	(99) (1)
(357)	Chr Hansen Holding A/S	JP Morgan	143	(68)	Kone OYJ 'B'	Credit Suisse	(1)
396	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(137)	(636)	Kone OYJ 'B'	Citibank	2,067
76	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	118	(5)	Kone OYJ 'B'	Bank of America	
131	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	1
		Merrill Lynch	204	2,365	Metsa Board OYJ	Credit Suisse	(1,693)
156	Coloplast A/S 'B'	Citibank	(357)	2,161	Metsa Board OYJ	JP Morgan	(1,547)
(500)	Demant A/S	Bank of America		415 17	Metsa Board OYJ Metso OYJ	Citibank Bank of America	(174)
(834)	Demant A/S	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(435) (402)	"	Metso O13	Merrill Lynch	(37)
, ,	Demant A/S	JP Morgan	(159)	199	Metso OYJ	Credit Suisse	(555)
839	Dfds A/S	Citibank	(1,371)	291	Metso OYJ	JP Morgan	(812)
36	Drilling Co of 1972 A/S/The	Bank of America		860	Neste OYJ	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(193)			Merrill Lynch	275
56	Drilling Co of 1972 A/S/The	JP Morgan	(359)	453	Neste OYJ	Credit Suisse	753
(40)	Genmab A/S	Bank of America		259 84	Neste OYJ Neste OYJ	Citibank JP Morgan	(526) 153
727	GN Store Nord A/S	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	376 (896)	(7,022)	Nokia OYJ	Bank of America	
176	GN Store Nord A/S	Citibank	(502)	(1,022)	Nona O 10	Merrill Lynch	(1,836)
43	H Lundbeck A/S	Credit Suisse	(50)	(8,553)	Nokia OYJ	Citibank	817
412	H Lundbeck A/S	Deutsche Bank	116	(3,663)		Deutsche Bank	(958)
(195)	ISS A/S	Citibank	649	(1,280)	Nokia OYJ	JP Morgan	(151)
, ,	ISS A/S	Credit Suisse	797	(4,534)		Credit Suisse	(186)
946	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,140)	(563) (190)	Nokian Renkaat OYJ Nokian Renkaat OYJ	Citibank Bank of America	45
120 102	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B' Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(53)	(190)	NUMAII REIMAALOTJ	Merrill Lynch	40
102	NOVO NOIGISK A/S B	Merrill Lynch	23	(211)	Nokian Renkaat OYJ	JP Morgan	378
209	Novo Nordisk A/S 'B'	Citibank	(161)	`370 <sup>°</sup>	Orion OYJ 'B'	Credit Suisse	18
164	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(66)	370	Orion OYJ 'B'	JP Morgan	(244)
53	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(45)	(140)		Citibank	16
362	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Bank of America		377	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	Bank of America	
279	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(310) (112)	730	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(383) (742)
125	Novozymes A/S 'B'	Citibank	(112)	447	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	Credit Suisse	(651)
	Orsted A/S '144A'	Credit Suisse	(2,547)	378	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	Citibank	(365)
(234)	Orsted A/S '144A'	Bank of America	( )- /	440	Stora Enso OYJ 'R'	JP Morgan	(641)
		Merrill Lynch	(558)	1,464	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Bank of America	
336	Pandora A/S	Credit Suisse	(1,800)	200	LIDM IC OVI	Merrill Lynch	(2,006)
301	Pandora A/S	Citibank	(247)	362 142	UPM-Kymmene OYJ UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(496)
196 248	Pandora A/S Pandora A/S	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,050)	872	UPM-Kymmene OYJ	Credit Suisse	(307) (885)
240	Falldola A/S	Merrill Lynch	(169)	(450)	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Bank of America	
101	Pandora A/S	Deutsche Bank	(69)	( ,		Merrill Lynch	297
76	Rockwool International A/S 'B'	Credit Suisse	(529)	(459)	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Citibank	438
2	Rockwool International A/S 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(10)	(460)	•	JP Morgan	292
6	Rockwool International A/S 'B'	Bank of America		(1,172)	Wartsila OYJ Abp	Credit Suisse	766
100	SimCorn A/S	Merrill Lynch	(29)				(9,402)
199	SimCorp A/S	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	506		_		
127	SimCorp A/S	Credit Suisse	391	(4.005)	France	David (A. )	
484	Sydbank A/S	Citibank	117	(1,605)	Accor SA	Bank of America	3,065
(762)	Tryg A/S	Bank of America		(1,833)	Accor SA	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	3,065 6,097
		Merrill Lynch	(469)	(340)		Deutsche Bank	673
(204)		Deutsche Bank	(126)		Accor SA	Citibank	764
60	Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Credit Suisse	(28)		Accor SA	JP Morgan	2,411
192 70	Vestas Wind Systems A/S Vestas Wind Systems A/S	Citibank JP Morgan	(550) (80)	(286)		JP Morgan	7,751
70	voolao viila Oyolellio AVO	or morgan	(00)	(28)	Aeroports de Paris	Bank of America	
			(6,257)			Merrill Lynch	42

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
пошіну	Description	Counterparty	EUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	France continued				France continued		
	Aeroports de Paris	Credit Suisse	1,626	384	Danone SA	JP Morgan	453
, ,	Air France-KLM	Credit Suisse	6	10	Dassault Aviation SA	Citibank	(1,157)
(2,230)	Air France-KLM	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,244	91 201	Dassault Systemes SE	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(173) (784)
(1 879)	Air France-KLM	Citibank	1,244	52	Dassault Systemes SE Dassault Systemes SE	Bank of America	, ,
(7)	Air Liquide SA	Bank of America	124	02	Dassault Gysternes GE	Merrill Lynch	(99)
(.,	7 III 21quido 07 t	Merrill Lynch	26	50	Dassault Systemes SE	Citibank	(400)
(8)	Air Liquide SA	Credit Suisse	32	(330)	Edenred	Citibank	` 40 <sup>°</sup>
	Air Liquide SA	JP Morgan	286	(150)	Edenred	JP Morgan	58
	Airbus SE	JP Morgan	1,449	217	Eiffage SA	Citibank	(807)
(73)	Airbus SE	Bank of America	004	60	Eiffage SA	JP Morgan	(3)
(4.074)	ALD CA (4.4.4A)	Merrill Lynch	231	50	Eiffage SA	Credit Suisse	(225)
	ALD SA '144A' ALD SA '144A'	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(1,508) (575)	(2,120)	Electricite de France SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	509
160	Alstom SA	Credit Suisse	(22)	(473)	Electricite de France SA	JP Morgan	(52)
200	Alstom SA	JP Morgan	191	(830)		Bank of America	
416	Alten SA	Credit Suisse	(1,206)	(655)	20 0, 1	Merrill Lynch	83
(119)	Amundi SA '144A'	Bank of America	* ' '	(235)	Elis SA	Credit Suisse	14
, ,		Merrill Lynch	262	(315)	Elis SA	JP Morgan	302
	Amundi SA '144A'	JP Morgan	583	887	Engie SA	Citibank	(355)
(- )	Amundi SA '144A'	Deutsche Bank	191	209	Engie SA	JP Morgan	(149)
(75)		Citibank	210	(85)	EssilorLuxottica SA	Citibank	365
597	Arkema SA	Credit Suisse	(4,883)	(9)	EssilorLuxottica SA EssilorLuxottica SA	Credit Suisse	40
56 (70)	Arkema SA Atos SE	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(458) 105	(93)	EssilorLuxottica SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	563
, ,	Atos SE	Citibank	357	(536)	EssilorLuxottica SA	JP Morgan	2,385
687	AXA SA	Credit Suisse	(289)	185	Eurazeo SE	Credit Suisse	(206)
1,024	AXA SA	Citibank	(522)	138	Eurazeo SE	Bank of America	, ,
559	AXA SA	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(117)
		Merrill Lynch	(179)	242	Eurazeo SE	Citibank	(416)
(260)	BNP Paribas SA	Bank of America		(3)		Citibank	43
(474)	DND D 11 04	Merrill Lynch	1,145	(122)		JP Morgan	(1,342)
, ,	BNP Paribas SA	Credit Suisse	1,052	(935)	Eutelsat Communications SA	Credit Suisse	(176)
(100)	BNP Paribas SA Bollore SA	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	446 1,382	(640) 248	Eutelsat Communications SA Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	Citibank Citibank	211 25
	Bollore SA	JP Morgan	76	106	Gaztransport Et Technigaz SA	JP Morgan	413
	Bollore SA	Deutsche Bank	1	(4,085)	Getlink SE	JP Morgan	1,593
(1)		JP Morgan	_	(229)	Getlink SE	Credit Suisse	89
(1,679)	Bollore SA	Bank of America		29	Hermes International	Credit Suisse	(595)
		Merrill Lynch	225	20	Hermes International	Citibank	(548)
(2,197)	Bollore SA	Citibank	114	50	ICADE (Reit)	Bank of America	
(136)		Credit Suisse	256	140	ICADE (D-:t)	Merrill Lynch	(25)
(166)	Bouygues SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	274	449 (54)	ICADE (Reit) Iliad SA	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(225)
(147)	Bouygues SA	JP Morgan	276	(34)	illau SA	Merrill Lynch	(357)
220	Bureau Veritas SA	Citibank	(66)	(349)	Iliad SA	Credit Suisse	122
1,054	Carrefour SA	Credit Suisse	(596)	(77)	Iliad SA	JP Morgan	27
297	Carrefour SA	JP Morgan	(232)	(91)	Imerys SA	Bank of America	
(122)	Casino Guichard	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	291
	Perrachon SA	Merrill Lynch	(55)	(96)	Imerys SA	Citibank	134
423	Cie de Saint-Gobain	Bank of America		(137)	Ingenico Group SA	Bank of America	
152	Cie de Saint-Gobain	Merrill Lynch	(730) (388)	(211)	Ingenico Group SA	Merrill Lynch Citibank	170 746
134	Cie de Saint-Gobain	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(342)	(311)	Ingenico Group SA Ipsen SA	Credit Suisse	545
404	Cie Generale des	or worgan	(342)	15	Ipsen SA	JP Morgan	75
	Etablissements	Bank of America		(22)	JCDecaux SA	Citibank	24
	Michelin SCA	Merrill Lynch	(4,242)	(569)	JCDecaux SA	JP Morgan	2,003
782	CNP Assurances	Bank of America		36	Kering SA	Bank of America	
_		Merrill Lynch	(735)			Merrill Lynch	(1,989)
778	CNP Assurances	JP Morgan	(902)	50	Kering SA	Deutsche Bank	(2,763)
272	CNP Assurances	Citibank	(261)	31	Kering SA	Credit Suisse	(1,685)
455 113	CNP Assurances Covivio (Reit)	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(528) (345)	186 487	Klepierre SA (Reit) Klepierre SA (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(173) (188)
69	Covivio (Reit)	Bank of America	(340)	73	L'Oreal SA	Credit Suisse	(100)
03	STAINIO (LICIL)	Merrill Lynch	7	24	L'Oreal SA	Bank of America	
1,443	Credit Agricole SA	Bank of America	•			Merrill Lynch	(14)
, -	•	Merrill Lynch	(1,270)	155	L'Oreal SA	JP Morgan	254
489	Credit Agricole SA	JP Morgan	(941)	777	Lagardere SCA	Citibank	159
70	Danone SA	Citibank	13	378	Lagardere SCA Lagardere SCA	Credit Suisse	(341)
148	Danone SA	Credit Suisse	175	194		JP Morgan	(65)

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealis appreciation (depreciation
olding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	El
	France continued				France continued		
738	Lagardere SCA	Bank of America		(358)	Societe Generale SA	Citibank	9
		Merrill Lynch	(325)	(276)	Societe Generale SA	Bank of America	
388	Legrand SA	Credit Suisse	(411)			Merrill Lynch	9
298	Legrand SA	JP Morgan	(316)	(450)		JP Morgan	1,6
280	Legrand SA	Bank of America	(000)	(71)	Teleperformance	Bank of America	
24	LVMH Moet Hennessy	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(263)	(276)	Teleperformance	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(2 1,1
24	Louis Vuitton SE	Merrill Lynch	(60)	(86)	•	Credit Suisse	1,1
10	LVMH Moet Hennessy	Wierriii Lyricii	(00)	, ,	Teleperformance	Deutsche Bank	'
10	Louis Vuitton SE	Citibank	(17)	2,113	Television Française 1	Citibank	(1,0
31	LVMH Moet Hennessy		` '	1,277	Television Française 1	Bank of America	( )-
	Louis Vuitton SE	Credit Suisse	(153)			Merrill Lynch	(9
199	Metropole Television SA	Citibank	(111)	244	TOTAL SA	JP Morgan	(1
(2,253)	Natixis SA	Credit Suisse	2,388	1,104	TOTAL SA	Credit Suisse	(7
(8,532)	Natixis SA	Bank of America		243	TOTAL SA	Citibank	(6
(7.40)		Merrill Lynch	8,413	(80)		Credit Suisse	8
, ,	Natixis SA	JP Morgan	791	(70)	Ubisoft Entertainment SA	Citibank	4.4
1,171 2,535	Orange SA	Credit Suisse	82 938	(749)		Credit Suisse Citibank	4,8
2,029	Orange SA	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	930	(180)	Valeo SA Valeo SA	Deutsche Bank	9
2,029	Orange SA	Merrill Lynch	751	· ,	Valeo SA Valeo SA	JP Morgan	5,2
783	Orange SA	Citibank	117	1,961	Veolia Environnement SA	Bank of America	5,2
(36)	· ·	Bank of America		1,901	Veolia Environmement oA	Merrill Lynch	9
(00)	0.600	Merrill Lynch	(22)	286	Veolia Environnement SA	Citibank	•
(50)	Orpea	Citibank	165	(108)		JP Morgan	
(163)	•	JP Morgan	1,271	` 54 <sup>°</sup>	Vinci SA	Credit Suisse	
1,608	Peugeot SA	Bank of America		74	Vinci SA	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(2,597)			Merrill Lynch	
2,090	Peugeot SA	Citibank	(2,247)	55	Vinci SA	Citibank	
(166)		Deutsche Bank	(896)	550	Vivendi SA	Bank of America	
(51)	Remy Cointreau SA	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(3
		Merrill Lynch	(275)	175	Vivendi SA	Citibank	
(102)		Citibank	(292)	195	Vivendi SA	JP Morgan	(2
(165)		Credit Suisse	695	(220)		Citibank	ţ
(31) 859	Renault SA Rexel SA	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(38)	(422)	Worldline SA/France '144A'	Bank of America	(7
639	Rexel SA	Bank of America	(921)	(680)	Worldline SA/France '144A'	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,0
039	Nexel 3A	Merrill Lynch	(771)	, ,	Worldline SA/France '144A'	Citibank	(1,0
456	Rexel SA	JP Morgan	(765)	(101)	vvolidinio e/ vi ranco 17 i/v	Olubariik	
(809)	Rubis SCA	Deutsche Bank	2,217				36,0
	Rubis SCA	Bank of America	,		Commons		
` '		Merrill Lynch	477	(10)	Germany 1&1 Drillisch AG	Bank of America	
( /	Rubis SCA	Citibank	312	(10)	1&1 DIIIISCITAG	Merrill Lynch	
( - /	Rubis SCA	JP Morgan	533	(1.556)	1&1 Drillisch AG	Citibank	3,3
. ,	Rubis SCA	Credit Suisse	1,708		1&1 Drillisch AG	JP Morgan	5,0
(87)		Credit Suisse	454	26	adidas AG	Credit Suisse	•
(167)	Safran SA	Bank of America	4 000	201	adidas AG	Citibank	(1,6
(75)	Safran SA	Merrill Lynch	1,202 536	63	adidas AG	Bank of America	• •
(139)		JP Morgan Citibank	890			Merrill Lynch	•
(100)		Citibank	259	126	adidas AG	JP Morgan	('
(37)		Bank of America	200	105	Allianz SE	Bank of America	
(5.)	2.000	Merrill Lynch	59	50	Alliana CE	Merrill Lynch	(;
(60)	Sartorius Stedim Biotech	Credit Suisse	(1)	53	Allianz SE	Deutsche Bank	(*
330	Schneider Electric SE	Credit Suisse	(865)	36 76	Allianz SE Allianz SE	Citibank Credit Suisse	(* (8)
170	Schneider Electric SE	Citibank	(530)	376	Allianz SE	JP Morgan	(4,0
14	Schneider Electric SE	JP Morgan	(37)	80	Anianz SE Axel Springer SE	JP Morgan	(4,0
(210)	SCOR SE	Bank of America		(671)		Citibank	2,2
(6=5:	2000 05	Merrill Lynch	144	(40)		Deutsche Bank	2,2
	SCOR SE	Citibank	54	(140)	•	JP Morgan	1,0
	SCOR SE*	JP Morgan	(044)	90	Bayerische Motoren Werke AG	JP Morgan	3)
	SCOR SE	Credit Suisse	(211)	(50)	Beiersdorf AG	Bank of America	
. ,	SEB SA SEB SA	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	1,702 49			Merrill Lynch	(
	SES SA	Credit Suisse	49 1,767	(70)		Credit Suisse	(2
	SES SA SES SA	Bank of America	1,707	(50)		Citibank	
(3.0)		Merrill Lynch	1,131	(60)		Citibank	3
70	Societe BIC SA	Bank of America	.,	(106)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	JP Morgan	į
		Merrill Lynch	(393)	(67)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	Deutsche Bank	2
	Societe BIC SA	Citibank	(736)	(129)	Carl Zeiss Meditec AG	Credit Suisse	

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EU
	Germany continued				Germany continued		
357	CECONOMY AG	Deutsche Bank	(200)	102	HeidelbergCement AG	Credit Suisse	(31
(7,048)	Commerzbank AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	9,642	212	HeidelbergCement AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(71
(990)	Commerzbank AG	Credit Suisse	1,528	131	HeidelbergCement AG	JP Morgan	(30
(742)	Commerzbank AG	JP Morgan	1,145	352	HeidelbergCement AG	Citibank	(98
(34)	Continental AG	Bank of America		141	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Citibank	(21
77	0	Merrill Lynch	347	49	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref)	Deutsche Bank	(14
77 237	Covestro AG '144A' Covestro AG '144A'	Credit Suisse Citibank	(458) (984)	47 216	Henkel AG & Co KGaA (Pref) HOCHTIEF AG	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(22 (2,74
1,436	Covestro AG '144A'	JP Morgan	(8,206)	156	HOCHTIEF AG	Deutsche Bank	(1,45
650	Covestro AG '144A'	Bank of America	(0,200)	166	HUGO BOSS AG	Credit Suisse	(1,58
		Merrill Lynch	(2,265)	525	HUGO BOSS AG	Deutsche Bank	(3,14
. ,	Daimler AG	JP Morgan	3,536	188	HUGO BOSS AG	Bank of America	
. ,	Daimler AG	Credit Suisse	5,864	(400)	lafia a a Tabaalaaiaa AC	Merrill Lynch	(1,12
(125)	Daimler AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,011	(406) (465)	Infineon Technologies AG Infineon Technologies AG	JP Morgan Bank of America	1,40
(96)	Daimler AG	Citibank	443	(100)	minioch rediniciogide / te	Merrill Lynch	1,04
(1,611)	Delivery Hero SE	Bank of America		(225)	Infineon Technologies AG	Citibank	30
		Merrill Lynch	5,703		K+S AG	JP Morgan	3,14
(27)	Delivery Hero SE	Citibank	77	, ,	K+S AG	Credit Suisse	55
(738) (10,190)	Delivery Hero SE Deutsche Bank AG	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	3,048 10,027		K+S AG K+S AG	Citibank Bank of America	13
(2,618)	Deutsche Bank AG	Bank of America	10,027	(201)	K+3 AG	Merrill Lynch	63
(2,010)	Bodicono Baria, 10	Merrill Lynch	2,063	(769)	KION Group AG	JP Morgan	7,2
(1,597)	Deutsche Bank AG	Citibank	893	(98)	•	Credit Suisse	92
(68)	Deutsche Boerse AG	Bank of America		60	Knorr-Bremse AG	Credit Suisse	18
(0.0)	5 5	Merrill Lynch	(143)	60	Knorr-Bremse AG	Citibank	1
(90) (139)	Deutsche Boerse AG Deutsche Boerse AG	Credit Suisse	(183) (396)	48 230	LEG Immobilien AG LEG Immobilien AG	Credit Suisse Citibank	1 (7
	Deutsche Boerse AG	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(118)	1	MAN SE	JP Morgan	(7)
1,343	Deutsche Post AG	Credit Suisse	(3,756)	(553)		Bank of America	
467	Deutsche Post AG	Citibank	(626)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	
504	Deutsche Post AG	JP Morgan	(1,383)	1	MTU Aero Engines AG	JP Morgan	(
1,467	Deutsche Telekom AG	Credit Suisse	314	256	Muenchener		
1,807 2,700	Deutsche Telekom AG Deutsche Telekom AG	JP Morgan Bank of America	387		Rueckversicherungs- Gesellschaft AG		
2,700	Dedische Telekom AG	Merrill Lynch	751		in Muenchen	Credit Suisse	1,9
1,059	Deutsche Telekom AG	Citibank	57	7	Muenchener	o.oun ou.oo	.,0.
121	DWS Group GmbH &	Bank of America			Rueckversicherungs-		
	Co KGaA '144A'	Merrill Lynch	(61)		Gesellschaft AG		
213	DWS Group GmbH & Co KGaA '144A'	ID Margan	(722)	20	in Muenchen	Citibank	(
1,761	Evonik Industries AG	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(733) (5,336)	20	Muenchener Rueckversicherungs-		
346	Evonik Industries AG	Bank of America	(0,000)		Gesellschaft AG		
		Merrill Lynch	(830)		in Muenchen	JP Morgan	1
467	Evonik Industries AG	Citibank	(1,168)	182	Nemetschek SE	Deutsche Bank	(1,2
696	Freenet AG	Credit Suisse	(2,043)	107	Nemetschek SE	Citibank	(1,5
253 150	Freenet AG	JP Morgan	(743)	(302)	Nemetschek SE	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,1
150	Fresenius Medical Care AG & Co KGaA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(359)	(260)	OSRAM Licht AG OSRAM Licht AG	Deutsche Bank	4 2
177	Fresenius Medical Care	Lynon	(555)		OSRAM Licht AG	JP Morgan	1,1
	AG & Co KGaA	JP Morgan	(1,579)		Porsche Automobil Holding	Ü	•
108	Fresenius Medical Care				SE (Pref)	Citibank	3
400	AG & Co KGaA	Credit Suisse	(963)	(90)	Porsche Automobil Holding	Bank of America	
166	Fresenius Medical Care AG & Co KGaA	Citibank	(664)	(240)	SE (Pref) Porsche Automobil Holding	Merrill Lynch	2
(166)	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Citibank	(664) 442	(249)	SE (Pref)	Credit Suisse	1,3
` ,	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Deutsche Bank	1,232	(319)	Porsche Automobil Holding	5.55.1 041000	1,0
, ,	Fresenius SE & Co KGaA	Credit Suisse	450	(= 5)	SE (Pref)	JP Morgan	1,2
164	FUCHS PETROLUB SE (Pref)	Citibank	(226)	(1,179)		Citibank	8
	GEA Group AG	Deutsche Bank	(127)	·	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	JP Morgan	(2
	GEA Group AG GEA Group AG	Credit Suisse Citibank	(93) 122	(544)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4
. ,	Grand City Properties SA	Bank of America	122	(346)	ProSiebenSat.1 Media SE	Credit Suisse	(1
(199)	Grand Oity I Toperties OA	Merrill Lynch	(127)	26	Puma SE	Bank of America	
(1,040)	Grand City Properties SA	Citibank	(187)			Merrill Lynch	(8
(89)	GRENKE AG	Deutsche Bank	294	19	Puma SE	Citibank	(7
(323)		JP Morgan	1,954	(44)	Rheinmetall AG	JP Morgan	1
95 106	Hannover Rueck SE	Deutsche Bank	(86)	235	RTL Group SA	JP Morgan	(5
106 88	Hannover Rueck SE Hannover Rueck SE	Citibank Credit Suisse	(180) (176)	137	RTL Group SA	Deutsche Bank	(5

Holding D	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
loluling D	Description	Counterparty	EUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	LUK
	Germany continued				Germany continued		
110 R	RTL Group SA	Bank of America		100	Vonovia SE	JP Morgan	58
02 0	OTL Crave CA	Merrill Lynch	(116)	230	Vonovia SE	Citibank	(39
	RTL Group SA	Citibank	(188)	(258)		Citibank	547
	RTL Group SA	Credit Suisse	(398)		Wirecard AG	JP Morgan	2.601
	RWE AG RWE AG	Credit Suisse	7	, ,	Wirecard AG	Citibank	2,601
503 K	RIVE AG	Bank of America	(560)	(614)		Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	2,229 2,513
203 R	RWE AG	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(568) (234)		Zalando SE '144A' Zalando SE '144A'	Citibank	2,513
	RWE AG	JP Morgan	27	, ,	Zalando SE '144A'	Credit Suisse	627
	Salzgitter AG	Bank of America	21	(113)	Zalalido SL 144A	Credit Suisse	
0-10 0	Salzgitter 7.6	Merrill Lynch	(964)				17,179
174 S	Salzgitter AG	Credit Suisse	(813)				
	Salzgitter AG	Deutsche Bank	(1,787)		Hong Kong		
	Salzgitter AG	Citibank	(781)		AIA Group Ltd	Citibank	2,304
(141) S		Bank of America	()	(100,000)	Alibaba Pictures Group Ltd	Citibank	(686
( ) -		Merrill Lynch	352	5,500	Anhui Conch Cement Co		
(112) S	SAP SE	Citibank	585	0.000	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	409
(2) S	SAP SE	JP Morgan	1	2,000	Anhui Conch Cement Co	ID M	(000
(28) S	Sartorius AG (Pref)	JP Morgan	(78)	2.000	Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(263
(29) S	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Bank of America		2,000	Anhui Conch Cement Co	Cradit Cuisas	(262
		Merrill Lynch	(26)	6 000	Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(263
	Sartorius AG (Pref)	Citibank	323	6,000	ANTA Sports Products Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,662
(200) S	Scout24 AG '144A'	JP Morgan	38		ANTA Sports Products Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	(3,108
(165) S	Siemens AG	Bank of America		, ,	Bank of East Asia Ltd/The	Cilibarik	(10
		Merrill Lynch	940	(00,000)	Beijing Enterprises Water Group Ltd	Citibank	(389
	Siemens AG	Credit Suisse	742	(12,000)	Beijing Enterprises Water	Citibarik	(308
` '	Siemens AG	Deutsche Bank	131	(12,000)	Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(14
` '	Siemens AG	JP Morgan	451	(12 500)	BOC Hong Kong Holdings Ltd	Citibank	1,071
	Siemens AG	Citibank	406	(177,000)		Citibank	(2,225
(145) S	Siemens Healthineers AG			(3,000)		Citibank	147
407 0		JP Morgan	349	. , ,	China Cinda Asset	Citibarik	177
	Siltronic AG	JP Morgan	(8,707)	(1,000)	Management Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	8
	Siltronic AG	Deutsche Bank	(1,870)	4,000	China Communications	Ollibarik	O
166 S	Software AG	Bank of America	(200)	4,000	Construction Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(137
4 474 0	N=# A.C.	Merrill Lynch	(299)	7,000	China Communications	Orean Ouisse	(137
,	Software AG	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(2,383) 715	7,000	Construction Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(96
	Symrise AG Symrise AG	Deutsche Bank	12	(9 500)	China Conch Venture	Ollibariik	(00
. ,	Symrise AG	Bank of America	12	(0,000)	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(434
(10) 3	Dyllilise AG	Merrill Lynch	123	(2.500)	China Conch Venture	O.L.Darint	(
(4,498) To	elefonica Deutschland	Werrin Lyrich	120	(=,)	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	186
(4,430)	Holding AG	Credit Suisse	315	(74.000)	China Everbright Bank Co		
(7.428) To	elefonica Deutschland	Orean Ouisse	313	(,000)	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	592
(7,120)	Holding AG	Deutsche Bank	2,243	(5.000)	China Everbright Bank Co		
(2 793) To	elefonica Deutschland	Doutoono Bank	2,210	(-,,	Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	17
(=,)	Holding AG	JP Morgan	960	(13,000)	China Everbright		
(627) th	hyssenkrupp AG	Bank of America		, , ,	International Ltd	Citibank	(312
(0=1)	.,,	Merrill Lynch	458	(3,000)	China Everbright		,
(4,088) th	hyssenkrupp AG	Credit Suisse	899	( , ,	International Ltd	JP Morgan	21
. , ,	hyssenkrupp AG	JP Morgan	61	22,000	China Everbright Ltd	Citibank	(352
	hyssenkrupp AG	Citibank	1,198	2,000	China Everbright Ltd	JP Morgan	(215
	LG Immobilien AG	Bank of America	,	4,000	China Everbright Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(192
		Merrill Lynch	68	7,000	China Medical System		
(163) T	LG Immobilien AG	Citibank	(41)		Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	296
(218) T	LG Immobilien AG	JP Morgan	`33 <sup>°</sup>	2,000	China Mengniu Dairy Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(194
(677) U	Jniper SE	Bank of America		4,000	China Merchants Bank Co		•
, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	1,246		Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(114
(23) U	Jniper SE	Citibank	29	2,500	China Merchants Bank Co		,
	Jniper SE	JP Morgan	26	•	Ltd 'H'	Citibank	43
(752) U	Jnited Internet AG	Bank of America		3,000	China Merchants Bank Co		
•		Merrill Lynch	(173)	,	Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	171
(140) U	Inited Internet AG	Credit Suisse	` 77′	51,500	China Minsheng Banking		
	Jnited Internet AG	JP Morgan	821		Corp Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(118
	Jnited Internet AG	Citibank	164	8,500	China Minsheng Banking		•
. ,	Jnited Internet AG	Deutsche Bank	(30)		Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	-
	/olkswagen AG	Credit Suisse	(5,039)	2,000	China Overseas Land &		
	/olkswagen AG	Citibank	(160)		Investment Ltd	Credit Suisse	(411
	/olkswagen AG	JP Morgan	(516)	16,000	China Petroleum & Chemical		•
133 V	/olkswagen AG	Bank of America			Corp 'H'	Credit Suisse	(1,006
		Merrill Lynch	(1,317)	10,000	China Petroleum & Chemical		•
			, , ,		Corp 'H'	JP Morgan	(628
	/olkswagen AG (Pref) /olkswagen AG (Pref)	Citibank JP Morgan	(589) (697)	10,000		JP Morgan	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
(E4 000)	Hong Kong continued China Power International			14,000	Hong Kong continued Haier Electronics Group		
, , ,	Development Ltd	Credit Suisse	(555)	,	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,712
, , ,	China Power International Development Ltd	JP Morgan	(185)	32,000	Haitian International Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(5,704
23,500	China Railway Construction Corp Ltd 'H'	Deutsche Bank	(752)	4,000	Haitian International Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,051
16,500	China Railway Construction Corp Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(358)	11,000	Haitian International Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(930
8,500	China Railway Construction Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(97)	(142,924)	Haitong International Securities Group Ltd	Citibank	1,633
24,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Bank of America		(1,000)	Hang Lung Group Ltd	Bank of America	,
12,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(27) (14)	(0.000)	Hang Lung Properties Ltd	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	46
11,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	JP Morgan	(163)	(9,000)	riang cung Properties ctu	Merrill Lynch	740
9,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(134)	1,300	Hang Seng Bank Ltd	Citibank	(787
7,000	China Railway Group Ltd 'H'	Citibank	104	2,420	Henderson Land	Bank of America	(101
4,000	China Resources Beer	Citibalik	104	2,420	Development Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(892
4,000		Doutocho Bank	(424)	(6 600)	•	Merriii Lyricii	(092
2 000	Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(434)	(0,000)	Hong Kong & China Gas	Citibank	444
2,000	China Resources Gas	Doute-ba Day	000	(4.000)	Co Ltd	Citibank	444
4 000	Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	286	(1,800)	Hong Kong Exchanges &	0'''	100
4,000	China Resources Land Ltd	Citibank	91	(	Clearing Ltd	Citibank	163
2,000	China Resources Land Ltd	Credit Suisse	(366)	(30,000)	Huaneng Power	Bank of America	
4,000	China Resources				International Inc 'H'	Merrill Lynch	(651
	Pharmaceutical Group			1,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Bank of America	
	Ltd '144A'	Citibank	165			Merrill Lynch	(137
4,500	China Resources			4,000	Hysan Development Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(549
	Pharmaceutical Group			(4,500)		Citibank	(188
	Ltd '144A'	Credit Suisse	(309)	(3,000)	Kerry Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	960
28,000	China Resources			(1,500)	Kerry Properties Ltd	Citibank	411
	Pharmaceutical Group			5,500	Kingboard Laminates		
	Ltd '144A'	JP Morgan	(1,920)		Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(528
2,800	China Taiping Insurance			21,500	Kingboard Laminates	Bank of America	
	Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(176)		Holdings Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,818
22,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Citibank	(453)	6,000	Lee & Man Paper		
6,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(281)		Manufacturing Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(247
6,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	Credit Suisse	(480)	6,000	Lee & Man Paper		•
10,000	China Unicom Hong Kong Ltd	JP Morgan	(800)	,	Manufacturing Ltd	JP Morgan	(596
(44,800)		3	(/	8,000	Lenovo Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,042
(	Group Ltd	Citibank	1,084		Li & Fung Ltd	Citibank	1,584
5,500	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Bank of America	.,	, , ,	Li & Fung Ltd	JP Morgan	274
0,000	5. t., 1000t . 10.ago 2.ta	Merrill Lynch	(2,420)	4,000	Lifestyle International	or morgan	
1,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(320)	.,	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(247
1,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(708)	6,500	Lifestyle International	Doutoon Dank	(=
1,000	CK Asset Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(708)	0,000	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(832
2,500	CLP Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	229	10,000	Logan Property Holdings	Ordan Galoos	(002
15,000	Country Garden Holdings	Doutoono Bank	220	10,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(366
10,000	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,503)	8,000	Logan Property Holdings	or worgan	(000)
(22,000)	CRRC Corp Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(75)	0,000	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	165
24,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical		(, 0)	2,500	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	400
,550	Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,059)	9,000	Longfor Group Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,388
4,000	CSPC Pharmaceutical	guii	(1,000)	,	Melco International	_ Cate Carlo Darin	1,000
.,000	Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(585)	(5,000)	Development Ltd	JP Morgan	1,211
(28 000)	Far East Horizon Ltd	Citibank	(1,312)	(3 000)	Melco International	Jorgan	1,411
. , ,	Far East Horizon Ltd	JP Morgan	(89)	(5,000)	Development Ltd	Citibank	137
(54,000)		Citibank	617	(7 614)	MGM China Holdings Ltd	Citibank	853
(3,209)	FIH Mobile Ltd	JP Morgan	7	(24,400)		Bank of America	000
(28,000)	First Pacific Co Ltd	JP Morgan	_	(24,400)	Welvi Offina Floralligs Eta	Merrill Lynch	4,350
15,500	Fosun International Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,090)	(2,000)	Minth Group Ltd	Citibank	468
7,000	Fosun International Ltd	Citibank	(288)	(1,183)	Minth Group Ltd	JP Morgan	223
11,500		Deutsche Bank		(6,000)			
	Fosun International Ltd	Denisone Dailk	(1,025)	(2,000)		Deutsche Bank	1,783
(1,000)	Galaxy Entertainment	Citibank	600	,		JP Morgan	(240
E 000	Group Ltd	Citibank	680	(3,500)	MTR Corp Ltd	Citibank	200
5,000	Geely Automobile	ID Many -	(057)	(14,446)	New World Development	Bank of America	4.000
4	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(857)	, <u> </u>	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,222
4,000	Geely Automobile	0 1:: 0 :	,e = =:	(5,000)	NWS Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(3
	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(686)	71,000	People's Insurance Co Group		
16,800	Guangzhou Automobile				of China Ltd/The 'H'	Credit Suisse	81
	Group Co Ltd 'H'	Credit Suisse	(1,017)	15,000	People's Insurance Co Group		
5,000	Haier Electronics Group				of China Ltd/The 'H'	JP Morgan	17
	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(497)	19,000	People's Insurance Co Group		
	CO Liu	Doutoone Bank	(.0.)	,			

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	·						
	Hong Kong continued			0.000	Italy	D 1 (A :	
(11,000)	Postal Savings Bank of China	Citibank	(151)	2,886	A2A SpA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(139)
(93 000)	Co Ltd 'H' '144A' Postal Savings Bank of China	Citibank	(151)	26,789	A2A SpA	Credit Suisse	536
(50,000)	Co Ltd 'H' '144A'	Deutsche Bank	(1,594)	10,446	A2A SpA	Deutsche Bank	(501)
2,000	Sands China Ltd	Citibank	(743)	4,085	A2A SpA	Citibank	(172)
6,000	Sands China Ltd	JP Morgan	(4,217)	2,266	Anima Holding SpA	JP Morgan	(1,437)
400	Sands China Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(201)	1,857	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Citibank	(1,170)
9,000	Shanghai Industrial Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,255)	946	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,253)
14,000	Shanghai Industrial	Credit Suisse	(1,233)	1,181	Assicurazioni Generali SpA	Credit Suisse	(1,659)
,	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,952)	(1,096)	Atlantia SpA	Credit Suisse	1,293
(6,000)	Shangri-La Asia Ltd	Bank of America		(559)	Atlantia SpA	Deutsche Bank	285
		Merrill Lynch	466	(267)	Atlantia SpA	Citibank	35
(10,000)	Shangri-La Asia Ltd	JP Morgan	548	2,743 (3,419)	Autogrill SpA Banco BPM SpA	JP Morgan Bank of America	1,344
4,000 53,000	Shimao Property Holdings Ltd Sihuan Pharmaceutical	JP Morgan	(206)	(3,419)	вансо в ги эрд	Merrill Lynch	185
33,000	Holdings Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(424)	(7,619)	Banco BPM SpA	JP Morgan	2,450
40,000	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	Bank of America	( /	355	Brunello Cucinelli SpA	Deutsche Bank	(944)
,	·	Merrill Lynch	1,051	(1,882)	CNH Industrial NV	Citibank	312
23,000	Sino Biopharmaceutical Ltd	Citibank	552	(3,160)	Davide Campari-Milano SpA	Credit Suisse	1,691
4,000	Sino Land Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(238)	2	Enav SpA '144A'*	Bank of America	
(500)	Sino-Ocean Group Holding Ltd	Citibank	(3)	1	Enav SpA '144A'*	Merrill Lynch Citibank	_
17,500	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	Citibank	(3) (200)	6,748	Enel SpA	Deutsche Bank	(425)
14,000	Sinotruk Hong Kong Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(608)	870	Eni SpA	JP Morgan	(612)
	SJM Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(11)	3,568	Eni SpA	Bank of America	, ,
14,000	SSY Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,248)			Merrill Lynch	(3,475)
34,000	SSY Group Ltd	Citibank	117	1,660	Eni SpA	Credit Suisse	(1,554)
1,000	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,188)	2,090 344	Eni SpA EXOR NV	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,827) (495)
500 500	Sun Hung Kai Properties Ltd Swire Pacific Ltd 'A'	Citibank Credit Suisse	(600) (249)	287	EXOR NV	Credit Suisse	(413)
(2,400)	Swire Properties Ltd	Bank of America		(42)		Credit Suisse	(2)
( ,,		Merrill Lynch	(247)	(73)	Ferrari NV	Citibank	135
	Swire Properties Ltd	Citibank	171	(54)	Ferrari NV	JP Morgan	(3)
800	Tencent Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(4,388)	(470)	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	Bank of America	
12,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands	Bank of America	(420)	(410)	Fiat Chrysler Automobiles NV	Merrill Lynch Citibank	203 22
4,000	Holding Corp Tingyi Cayman Islands	Merrill Lynch	(439)		FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA	Credit Suisse	366
1,000	Holding Corp	Citibank	101	(660)	FinecoBank Banca Fineco SpA	JP Morgan	313
4,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			429	Freni Brembo SpA	Credit Suisse	(798)
	Holding Corp	Credit Suisse	(201)	9,726	Hera SpA	Credit Suisse	1,089
4,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands			(2,229)	Intesa Sanpaolo SpA	JP Morgan	870
10.000	Holding Corp	Deutsche Bank	(146)	2	Iren SpA*	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	_
10,000	Tingyi Cayman Islands Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(503)	2	Iren SpA*	Deutsche Bank	_
2,900	VTech Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(2,436)	3,708	Italgas SpA	Citibank	(311)
16,000	Want Want China		( , ,	2,736	Italgas SpA	Bank of America	
	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(1,170)			Merrill Lynch	(71)
31,000	Want Want China		(4.500)	923	Italgas SpA	Deutsche Bank	(24)
(24 500)	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(1,523) 812	933 859	Italgas SpA Italgas SpA	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	131 120
	WH Group Ltd Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	Bank of America	012	(2,209)	Leonardo SpA	Credit Suisse	(208)
(0,000)	What Holdings Eta/The	Merrill Lynch	891	(39)	Leonardo SpA*	Deutsche Bank	(200)
(9,000)	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	Citibank	1,903	10,361	Mediaset SpA	Bank of America	
	Wharf Holdings Ltd/The	JP Morgan	1,571			Merrill Lynch	(2,124)
(1,000)	Wharf Real Estate			3,384	Mediaset SpA	Citibank	(426)
(4.000)	Investment Co Ltd	Citibank	314	2,024	Mediaset SpA	Credit Suisse	(583)
	Wheelock & Co Ltd Xinyi Energy Holdings Ltd	Citibank Citibank	1,280	4,835 (480)	Mediaset SpA Mediobanca Banca di	JP Morgan	(1,392)
	Xinyi Glass Holdings Ltd	Citibank	_ 548	(400)	Credito Finanziario SpA	Citibank	220
	Yue Yuen Industrial	- 10000 000 000	0.0	529	Moncler SpA	Credit Suisse	(1,619)
. //	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	103	(2,654)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Deutsche Bank	1,964
(4,000)	Yue Yuen Industrial			(2,980)	Pirelli & C SpA '144A'	Credit Suisse	2,342
(0.500)	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(160)	3,424	Poste Italiane SpA '144A'	Citibank	(1,055)
(6,500)	Yue Yuen Industrial	ID Morgan	ວ ວດວ	(1,610) (505)	Prysmian SpA Prysmian SpA	JP Morgan Bank of America	3,679
(300)	Holdings Ltd Zhuzhou CRRC Times	JP Morgan	2,303	(303)	, 31111011 00/1	Merrill Lynch	1,129
(000)	Electric Co Ltd 'H'	Citibank	(57)	(323)	Prysmian SpA	Credit Suisse	738
			(47,091)	596	Recordati SpA	Citibank	77
			(11,001)	(549)	Saipem SpA	Credit Suisse	195

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Italy continued				Japan continued		
		Citibank	334	400	Bridgestone Corp	Deutsche Bank	(40)
(1,087)	Saipem SpA	Bank of America		700	Brother Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(317)
		Merrill Lynch	332	300	Brother Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(516)
(1,469)	Saipem SpA	JP Morgan	521	1,700	Brother Industries Ltd	Bank of America	
(467)	Salvatore Ferragamo SpA	Deutsche Bank	1,261	400	0	Merrill Lynch	(770)
	Snam SpA	Citibank	434	400	Canon Inc	Credit Suisse	165
(1,307)	Snam SpA	JP Morgan	(50)	300	Canon Inc	Bank of America	(22)
(678)	Snam SpA	Bank of America	22	100	Canon Inc	Merrill Lynch	(32)
610	Tenaris SA	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	33	100 1,800	Canon Inc	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(11) 741
010	Terians SA	Merrill Lynch	(627)	1,100	Canon Marketing Japan Inc	Deutsche Bank	326
530	Tenaris SA	Credit Suisse	(669)	400	Capcom Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(465)
982	Tenaris SA	Citibank	(1,444)	300	Capcom Co Ltd	Bank of America	(400)
527	Tenaris SA	JP Morgan	(756)			Merrill Lynch	287
3,270	Terna Rete Elettrica	ga	()	1,400	Casio Computer Co Ltd	Citibank	(461)
-,	Nazionale SpA	Credit Suisse	229	300	Casio Computer Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(131)
358	Terna Rete Elettrica			400	Central Japan Railway Co	Bank of America	, ,
	Nazionale SpA	JP Morgan	25			Merrill Lynch	1,532
(430)	UniCredit SpA	Credit Suisse	300	400	Chubu Electric Power Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(438)
	UniCredit SpA	JP Morgan	129	(100)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(26)
(5,931)	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Bank of America		(100)	Chugai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(66)
		Merrill Lynch	1,329	(1,600)			
	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Deutsche Bank	146		Inc/The	Citibank	40
	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	JP Morgan	818	3,500	Citizen Watch Co Ltd	Citibank	(86)
	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Citibank	315	(700)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan	Citib and	4 000
. , ,	Unione di Banche Italiane SpA	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	1,560	(200)	Holdings Inc	Citibank	1,338
	Unipol Gruppo SpA Unipol Gruppo SpA	Bank of America	2,213	(300)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	583
(1,021)	Onipoi Gruppo SpA	Merrill Lynch	494	(500)	Coca-Cola Bottlers Japan	Credit Suisse	363
		Wichin Lynon		(555)	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	890
			3,959	(500)	•	Credit Suisse	980
	laman			(1,100)	COMSYS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	2,156
(400)	Japan ABC Martina	Darly of America		(600)	Concordia Financial GroupLtd	Credit Suisse	(35)
(100)	ABC-Mart Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(115)	600	Cosmo Energy Holdings		, ,
(100)	Acom Co Ltd	Citibank	(113)		Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	54
` ,	Aeon Co Ltd	JP Morgan	652	600	Cosmo Energy Holdings	Bank of America	
	AEON Financial Service Co Ltd	JP Morgan	8,354		Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(1,418)
700	Aeon Mall Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(346)	(100)	Cosmos Pharmaceutical Corp	Deutsche Bank	601
	AGC Inc/Japan	Citibank	(173)	(1,000)	Credit Saison Co Ltd	Citibank	(231)
600	AGC Inc/Japan	JP Morgan	(395)	400	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Bank of America	
(3,400)	Aiful Corp	JP Morgan	1,652	200	Dai Ninnan Printing Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(497)
(2,300)	Aiful Corp	Citibank	(38)	300	Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd Dai Nippon Printing Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(373)
(1,800)	Air Water Inc	Credit Suisse	(297)	(500)	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(457)
(100)	Aisin Seiki Co Ltd	JP Morgan	185	(300)	Dai-Icili Lile Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	73
400	Ajinomoto Co Inc	JP Morgan	250	(1,000)	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	42
800	Ajinomoto Co Inc	Credit Suisse	205	(1,100)	Dai-ichi Life Holdings Inc	Citibank	247
400	Alfresa Holdings Corp	Citibank	(287)	2,000	Daicel Corp	Citibank	(593)
(1,000)	Alps Alpine Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,430	(200)	Daido Steel Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	750
3,000	Amada Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(445)	(700)	Daifuku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	5,131
2,400	Aozora Bank Ltd	JP Morgan	(119)	(100)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Citibank	251
	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	58	(300)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	JP Morgan	903
, ,	Ariake Japan Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(502)	(300)	Daiichi Sankyo Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,057
, ,	Asahi Intecc Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	74	900	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	Citibank	(185)
	Asahi Intecc Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(181)	400	Daiichikosho Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(675)
500	Asics Corp	Credit Suisse	(449)	200	Daito Trust Construction	10.14	(700)
500	Asics Corp	Citibank	(437)	(0.400)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(766)
5,900	Astellas Pharma Inc	Credit Suisse	1,166	(2,100)	Daiwa Securities Group Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	85
2,100	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(4,047)	(300)	DeNA Co Ltd	•	(282)
200	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(385)	300 (100)	Denka Co Ltd Disco Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(111) 1,944
3,500	Autobacs Seven Co Ltd	Bank of America		300	DISCO COIP DMG Mori Co Ltd	Bank of America	1,344
		Merrill Lynch	(29)	300	DIVIG IVION GO LIU	Merrill Lynch	(250)
300	Azbil Corp	Bank of America		1,000	DMG Mori Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(832)
		Merrill Lynch	(74)	100	DMG Mori Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(143)
200	Bandai Namco Holdings Inc	Bank of America		500	DMG Mori Co Ltd	Citibank	(218)
		Merrill Lynch	148	600	East Japan Railway Co	Citibank	198
		Crodit Cuioco	1,071				502
(500)	Bank of Kyoto Ltd/The	Credit Suisse		200	East Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	JUZ
(1,000)	Benefit One Inc	Credit Suisse	76	200 (400)	East Japan Railway Co Ebara Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan	1,430
						•	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
200	Eisai Co Ltd	Bank of America		1,200	Hitachi Ltd	JP Morgan	(138)
		Merrill Lynch	303	100	Hitachi Ltd	Citibank	17
400	Ezaki Glico Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,977)	(4,300)	Hitachi Metals Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,204 652
(900)	FamilyMart UNY Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,379	(600)	Hitachi Metals Ltd Hitachi Transport System Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(86)
(1,200)	FamilyMart UNY Holdings	or morgan	1,070	(400)	, ,	Deutsche Bank	(49)
, ,	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	662	(100)	Hokuhoku Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	`(2)
	Fancl Corp	Citibank	(422)	100	Hoshizaki Corp	Bank of America	
	FANUC Corp FANUC Corp	Deutsche Bank	638 1,944	900	Hoya Corp	Merrill Lynch	560
, ,	FANUC Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	972			JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(941) 484
, ,	Fast Retailing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,137	(800)	Ibiden Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,311
(300)	FP Corp	Deutsche Bank	(222)	(700)	Ibiden Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,234
, ,	FP Corp	Citibank	(947)	(200)	Ibiden Co Ltd	JP Morgan	353
600	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(544)	(400)		Credit Suisse	789
300	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(222)	(200)	Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(60)
500	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(453)	(800)	Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,489
300	Fuji Electric Co Ltd	Citibank	`111 <sup>′</sup>	(200)	Idemitsu Kosan Co Ltd	Citibank	387
	Fuji Oil Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	1,355		IHI Corp	Deutsche Bank	(71)
800	FUJIFILM Holdings Corp	Bank of America	474		IHI Corp	Credit Suisse	188
500	Fujitsu Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	474 16	(300)	IHI Corp lida Group Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	282 1,407
200	Fujitsu Ltd	Citibank	(405)	(600)	Inpex Corp	Citibank	590
400	Fujitsu Ltd	Bank of America	()	(3,300)	Inpex Corp	JP Morgan	3,865
	,	Merrill Lynch	(217)	(700)	Isetan Mitsukoshi HoldingsLtd	Citibank	(29)
200	Fujitsu Ltd	JP Morgan	7	(500)	•	Credit Suisse	461
3,100	Fukuoka Financial Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,753)	1,400	Ito En Ltd ITOCHU Corp	Citibank Citibank	(1,829) (265)
(300)	Fukuyama Transporting Co Ltd	Bank of America	(3,733)	300	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	Bank of America	(203)
(000)	r anayama manoporang do Eta	Merrill Lynch	(99)		noona roomic conductio corp	Merrill Lynch	200
(300)	Furukawa Electric Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(388)	300	Itochu Techno-Solutions Corp	JP Morgan	(146)
500	Glory Ltd	Bank of America		(1,900)	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	360
900	Clandital	Merrill Lynch Citibank	375 408	(800)	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	86 311
	Glory Ltd GMO internet Inc	Citibank	(53)	(2,900)	Itoham Yonekyu Holdings Inc Iyo Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	44
` ,	GMO internet Inc	JP Morgan	(112)	(1,000)	•	JP Morgan	313
(1,800)	GMO internet Inc	Credit Suisse	`145 <sup>°</sup>	200	Izumi Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(222)
	GMO Payment Gateway Inc	Citibank	297	(800)	J Front Retailing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,048
	GMO Payment Cateway Inc	JP Morgan	2,306	100	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Bank of America	(120)
(286)	GMO Payment Gateway Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,154	1,100	Japan Airlines Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(138) (2,464)
(100)	Goldwin Inc	Citibank	1,960	(500)	Japan Airport Terminal Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	988
`300	GS Yuasa Corp	Citibank	2	700	Japan Aviation Electronics	Bank of America	
2,700	GS Yuasa Corp	JP Morgan	(3,024)		Industry Ltd	Merrill Lynch	107
2,000	Gunma Bank Ltd/The	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(527)	(1,200)	Japan Exchange Group Inc Japan Exchange Group Inc	Credit Suisse	482
	H2O Retailing Corp Hachijuni Bank Ltd/The	Citibank	696 (4)	(500)	Japan Post Bank Co Ltd	JP Morgan JP Morgan	246 420
400	Hakuhodo DY Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(241)	(500)	•	Credit Suisse	420
(100)	Hamamatsu Photonics KK	Citibank	` 70 <sup>′</sup>	(200)	Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	2
100	Hankyu Hanshin Holdings Inc	Citibank	(49)	(500)	Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	128
	Heiwa Corp	Credit Suisse	(301)	(800)	Japan Post Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America	7
, ,	Heiwa Corp Heiwa Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	32 (151)	(800)	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	7
	Hikari Tsushin Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,713)	(000)	oupant out modifiance of Eta	Merrill Lynch	(152)
100	Hirose Electric Co Ltd	Bank of America	( ) - /	(900)	Japan Post Insurance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(542)
		Merrill Lynch	(585)	700	Japan Tobacco Inc	Citibank	(262)
` ,	Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The	Deutsche Bank	(12)	700	Japan Tobacco Inc	Bank of America	(404)
` ,	Hiroshima Bank Ltd/The Hitachi Capital Corp	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	92 188	900	JFE Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(164) (1,205)
	Hitachi Capital Corp	Credit Suisse	33	300	JFE Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(1,203)
, ,	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	16			Merrill Lynch	(402)
, ,	Hitachi Chemical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	310	700	JFE Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,880)
(300)	Hitachi Construction	Office	(00)	400	JFE Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(1,074)
(600)	Machinery Co Ltd	Citibank	(82)	(1,000)	JGC Corp	Bank of America	(204)
(000)	Hitachi Construction Machinery Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	815	(1 100)	JGC Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(204) (509)
(300)	Hitachi Construction	5.50.1 001000	010		JGC Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,179
, ,	Machinery Co Ltd	JP Morgan	408	(3,000)	JGC Corp	Credit Suisse	212
500	Hitachi High-Technologies	One dit O	(000)	(1,400)	JSR Corp	Citibank	(404)
	Corp	Credit Suisse	(329)				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
200	JTEKT Corp	Bank of America		(200)	Kyushu Railway Co	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(145)			Merrill Lynch	148
400	JTEKT Corp	Citibank	(204)	(600)	Kyushu Railway Co	Credit Suisse	1,087
	JXTG Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	171		LINE Corp	Credit Suisse	9,390
	JXTG Holdings Inc JXTG Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank Citibank	948 66	(200) 800	LINE Corp Lintec Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	291 (336)
2,100	K's Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	(484)	1,800	Lintec Corp	Bank of America	(330)
1,000	Kajima Corp	Credit Suisse	(955)	1,000	Emileo Gorp	Merrill Lynch	(1,972)
3,300	Kajima Corp	JP Morgan	(3,153)	300	Lintec Corp	Deutsche Bank	(329)
400	Kajima Corp	Deutsche Bank	(128)	300	Lion Corp	Deutsche Bank	`156 <sup>°</sup>
900	Kajima Corp	Bank of America		(600)	LIXIL Group Corp	Credit Suisse	158
		Merrill Lynch	(289)	(1,900)	M3 Inc	Credit Suisse	(548)
900	Kajima Corp	Citibank	(726)	(200)	M3 Inc	Citibank	110
800	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America	1.044	(1,700)	M3 Inc	JP Morgan	(490)
100	Kaken Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	1,944 313	200 (600)	Mabuchi Motor Co Ltd Makita Corp	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(140) (865)
1,000	Kamigumi Co Ltd	Bank of America	313	(100)	Makita Corp	Citibank	78
1,000	ramgam 00 Eta	Merrill Lynch	585	(200)	Makita Corp	JP Morgan	(117)
1,700	Kaneka Corp	Citibank	(1,120)	4,000	Marubeni Corp	JP Morgan	(2,221)
200	Kaneka Corp	Deutsche Bank	(247)	900	Marubeni Corp	Citibank	(144)
400	Kansai Electric Power Co	Bank of America		(100)	Marui Group Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(80)
	Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(81)	(300)	Marui Group Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(240)
. , ,	Kansai Paint Co Ltd	Citibank	(3,440)	(500)	Marui Group Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	66
500	Kao Corp	Deutsche Bank	(638)	2,800	Matsui Securities Co Ltd	Bank of America	004
100	Kao Corp	JP Morgan	(101) 128	1,400	Mazda Matar Cara	Merrill Lynch	231
	Kawasaki Heavy Industries Ltd Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	1,035	500	Mazda Motor Corp Mazda Motor Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(2,733) (467)
, ,	Kawasaki Kisen Kaisha Ltd	Credit Suisse	480	700	Mazda Motor Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,366)
	KDDI Corp	JP Morgan	(144)	(20,700)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(682)
	KDDI Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,436)	(2,000)	Mebuki Financial Group Inc	Citibank	()
	Keihan Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	185	1,000	Medipal Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(774)
(400)	Keikyu Corp	Credit Suisse	49	300	Medipal Holdings Corp	Bank of America	
	Keikyu Corp	Deutsche Bank	(1,051)			Merrill Lynch	(109)
	Keikyu Corp	JP Morgan	37	1,100	Medipal Holdings Corp	Citibank	(219)
	Keio Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,680)	300	Megmilk Snow Brand Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(593)
(1,000)	Keisei Electric Railway Co Ltd	•	(2,142) 180	100 (500)	MEIJI Holdings Co Ltd MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Credit Suisse	(774) 202
(200) (400)	Kewpie Corp Kewpie Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	303	(400)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	675
	Keyence Corp	Credit Suisse	4,884	(800)	MINEBEA MITSUMI Inc	Credit Suisse	1,351
200	Kikkoman Corp	Deutsche Bank	(997)	(400)	Miraca Holdings Inc	Citibank	247
200	Kikkoman Corp	Bank of America	( )	(1,100)	MISUMI Group Inc	JP Morgan	752
		Merrill Lynch	(997)	2,000	Mitsubishi Chemical	Bank of America	
100	Kikkoman Corp	JP Morgan	(416)		Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(362)
300	Kikkoman Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,248)	700	Mitsubishi Chemical		
500	Kinden Corp	Bank of America	(50)	4 000	Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(243)
1 700	Kinden Com	Merrill Lynch	(58)	1,200	Mitsubishi Chemical	ID Margan	(417)
1,700 600	Kinden Corp	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(490) 610	500	Holdings Corp Mitsubishi Electric Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(417) (556)
	Kirin Holdings Co Ltd Kobayashi Pharmaceutical	Denisone Dank	010	600	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	Bank of America	(556)
(100)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	320	000	Miledolorii Electric Corp	Merrill Lynch	(435)
(700)	Kobe Steel Ltd	JP Morgan	807	500	Mitsubishi Electric Corp	JP Morgan	(556)
(700)	Kobe Steel Ltd	Credit Suisse	807	300	Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd	JP Morgan	355
(100)	Koito Manufacturing Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	906	300	Mitsubishi Estate Co Ltd	Citibank	(208)
1,300	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(372)	1,300	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical	Bank of America	
900	Kokuyo Co Ltd	Citibank	(442)		Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	(460)
, ,	Komatsu Ltd	Citibank	23	500	Mitsubishi Gas Chemical		
(700)	Komatsu Ltd	Credit Suisse	424	400	Co Inc	Citibank	(78)
(700)	Komatsu Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(164)	100	Mitsubishi Heavy	Doutoobo Donk	20
100	Konami Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	222 626	300	Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	39
400 800	Konami Holdings Corp Konica Minolta Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	020	300	Mitsubishi Heavy Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	180
500	Romoa Willotta IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(105)	500	Mitsubishi Heavy	Cicuit Guisse	100
(1,400)	Kubota Corp	Deutsche Bank	(81)	300	Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	433
100	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(153)	600	Mitsubishi Heavy	Bank of America	.50
500	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(766)		Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch	232
300	Kurita Water Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	20	(500)	Mitsubishi Logistics Corp	Credit Suisse	581
	Kusuri no Aoki Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	705	(1,600)	Mitsubishi Logistics Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,094
(300)			0=4	000	Mitsubishi Materials Corp	Citibank	22
(500)	Kyocera Corp	JP Morgan	951	300			22
	Kyocera Corp Kyudenko Corp Kyushu Electric Power Co Inc	JP Morgan	(2,310) 12	(1,200) (8,000)	Mitsubishi Motors Corp Mitsubishi Motors Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	929 6,194

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(1,900)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease & Finance Co Ltd	Citibank	156	1,000 700	Nippon Steel Corp Nippon Telegraph &	Credit Suisse	(918)
(1,400)	Mitsubishi UFJ Lease &	Citibarik	150	700	Telephone Corp	Credit Suisse	928
4.000	Finance Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(104)	400	Nippon Telegraph &	Bank of America	40
1,600 300	Mitsui & Co Ltd Mitsui Chemicals Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(92)	300	Telephone Corp Nippon Telegraph &	Merrill Lynch	40
		Merrill Lynch	(274)		Telephone Corp	Deutsche Bank	30
300 (300)	Mitsui Chemicals Inc Mitsui Fudosan Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(295) (220)	100	Nippon Telegraph & Telephone Corp	Citibank	(56)
(300)	Miura Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,502)	600	Nippon Telegraph &		(00)
700 2,100	Mixi Inc Mixi Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(432) (86)	700	Telephone Corp Nippon Television Holdings Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	796
300	Mixi Inc	JP Morgan	(185)	700	Nipport relevision Holdings inc	Merrill Lynch	(190)
9,900	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(829)	900	Nippon Television Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(398)
12,500	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,028)	(1,600)	Nipro Corp	Credit Suisse	2,174
20,200	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,780)	600	Nishi-Nippon Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(163)
28,200	Mizuho Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(847)	300	Nishi-Nippon Financial	Wichin Lynch	(100)
(200)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(58)		Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(257)
(1,000)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	Citibank	(601)	3,000	Nishi-Nippon Financial		
(200)	MonotaRO Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	117 292	(500)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(2,570) 29
(500) 200	MonotaRO Co Ltd Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	733	(500) 4,700	Nishi-Nippon Railroad Co Ltd Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	29
100	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Bank of America	700	1,700	Model Motor do Eta	Merrill Lynch	(1,652)
	-	Merrill Lynch	292	2,100	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,185)
300	Morinaga & Co Ltd/Japan	Deutsche Bank	877	3,600	Nissan Motor Co Ltd	Citibank	(638)
1,700	MS&AD Insurance Group Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,778	1,100	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	82
800	MS&AD Insurance Group	Merriii Lyricii	1,770	600	Nisshin Seifun Group Inc	JP Morgan	(59)
200	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	626	(800)	Nisshinbo Holdings Inc	Citibank	158
300	MS&AD Insurance Group			(100)	Nissin Foods Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	502
(000)	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	235	(200)	Nitori Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	214
	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(784) 362	(600)	NOK Corp Nomura Real Estate	Citibank	395
	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,170		Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(269)
(300)		Deutsche Bank	205	600	Nomura Research Institute Ltd	Bank of America	, ,
	Nabtesco Corp	Credit Suisse	(191)			Merrill Lynch	(99)
(200)	Nabtesco Corp Nagoya Railroad Co Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(99) (74)	200 100	Nomura Research Institute Ltd Nomura Research Institute Ltd	Citibank Credit Suisse	(216) 49
, ,	Nankai Electric Railway Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(124)	100	Nomura Research Institute Ltd	JP Morgan	49
(100)		Bank of America	( /	(400)	NS Solutions Corp	JP Morgan	(626)
(0.00)		Merrill Lynch	(206)	2,000	NTN Corp	Bank of America	
(2,500) (400)	Nexon Co Ltd Nexon Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(721) (115)	900	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(114) 730
` ,	NGK Insulators Ltd	Deutsche Bank	540	1,400	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Credit Suisse	1,136
	NGK Spark Plug Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(17)	800	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Deutsche Bank	399
, ,	NH Foods Ltd	Credit Suisse	391	1,000	NTT DOCOMO Inc	Citibank	(292)
(500)	Nidec Corp	JP Morgan	6,692	3,200	Obayashi Corp	Deutsche Bank	(870)
(400) 900	Nifco Inc/Japan Nihon Kohden Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	1,038	(100)	OBIC Business Consultants Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(379)
	· ····o··· · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	1,483	(100)	Obic Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(700)
(1,000)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Credit Suisse	1,211	(100)	Odakyu Electric Railway Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(35)
(300)	Nihon M&A Center Inc	Citibank	603	(1,700)		JP Morgan	(588)
700	Nihon Unisys Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,182	900	Oji Holdings Corp Oji Holdings Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(311) (526)
900	Nihon Unisys Ltd	JP Morgan	5,263	500	OKUMA Corp	JP Morgan	(1,831)
700	Nikon Corp	Credit Suisse	(202)	600	Omron Corp	Citibank	(247)
400	Nikon Corp	Citibank	(201)	(200)	Open House Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(947)
1,900	Nikon Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,049	(32,900)	Orient Corp	Citibank	271
(100) (700)	Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	95 1,193	2,100	ORIX Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(43)
400	Nippon Express Co Ltd	Citibank	165	1,100	ORIX Corp	Deutsche Bank	(23)
500	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	74	1,300	ORIX Corp	Citibank	(86)
700	Nippon Kayaku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	104	300	Osaka Gas Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(136)
(500) (700)	Nippon Paint Holdings Co Ltd Nippon Paint Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(803) (1,124)	1,400 500	OSG Corp OSG Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(807)
, ,	Nippon Shinyaku Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	568	300	555 50ip	Merrill Lynch	(41)
(100)	Nippon Shokubai Co Ltd	Citibank	(25)	500	Otsuka Corp	Bank of America	
(200)		Deutsche Bank	115		DALTA O CORROS CTION	Merrill Lynch	(62)
300	Nippon Steel Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(78)	(300)	PALTAC CORPORATION	Citibank	1,063
		MICHINI LYNICH	(10)				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Japan continued				Japan continued		
(100)	Pan Pacific International	Bank of America		(500)	Shinsei Bank Ltd	Credit Suisse	(62)
	Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	122	900	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(2,839)
(300)	Pan Pacific International	0 111 0 1	007	100	Shionogi & Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(502)
(900)	Holdings Corp Pan Pacific International	Credit Suisse	287	(100)	Shiseido Co Ltd Shiseido Co Ltd	Citibank	551 872
(600)	Holdings Corp	Deutsche Bank	593	3,000	Shizuoka Bank Ltd/The	JP Morgan Bank of America	
1,500	Panasonic Corp	Citibank	(492)	3,000	SHIZUGRA BAHR Etd/THE	Merrill Lynch	(297)
	Park24 Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,874	(100)	SHO-BOND Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	29
	Penta-Ocean Construction	Bank of America		(200)	SHO-BOND Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(246)
	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	411	(100)		Credit Suisse	220
(6,300)	Penta-Ocean Construction			(100)	Shochiku Co Ltd	JP Morgan	157
(400)	Co Ltd	Citibank	652	200	Showa Denko KK	Bank of America	
	Pigeon Corp	Credit Suisse	263	200	Chausa Daraka KK	Merrill Lynch	(244)
	Pigeon Corp Pigeon Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	322 758	(1,100)	Showa Denko KK	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	(21) 190
300	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(346)	(1,100)	SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(54)
300	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	Bank of America	, ,		SKY Perfect JSAT Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	52
-		Merrill Lynch	(334)	3,600	Skylark Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	2,669
200	Pola Orbis Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(231)	(100)	SMC Corp/Japan	Deutsche Bank	3,492
(700)	Rakuten Inc	Credit Suisse	381	(1,600)	Softbank Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,305)
. , ,	Rakuten Inc	Deutsche Bank	(659)	(500)	Softbank Corp	Bank of America	
700	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	813			Merrill Lynch	19
300	Recruit Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(203)	(600)	Softbank Corp	Citibank	109
,	Resona Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	_	(1,000)	Softbank Corp	JP Morgan	127
(4,800) (2,300)		Credit Suisse Citibank	- 758	(768)	SoftBank Group Corp SoftBank Group Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	2,562 1,005
,	Ricoh Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	389	600	Songo Security Services	or worgan	1,003
(1,400)	Ricoh Co Ltd	Citibank	184		Co Ltd	Citibank	(99)
(100)	Rohm Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	527	2,200	Sojitz Corp	JP Morgan	82
(100)	Rohm Co Ltd	JP Morgan	527	2,000	Sojitz Corp	Credit Suisse	(82)
300	Rohto Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Bank of America		3,200	Sojitz Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(124)			Merrill Lynch	(158)
400	Sankyo Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(181)	800	Sompo Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(652)
1,700	Sankyo Co Ltd	Bank of America		400	Sompo Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
500	Contago Inc	Merrill Lynch	(770)	200	Compo Holdingo Inc	Merrill Lynch	(326)
500	Sankyu Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	124	200	Sompo Holdings Inc Sompo Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(128) (128)
100	Sankyu Inc	Citibank	(214)	100	Sony Corp	JP Morgan	(92)
(700)	Santen Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	974	600	Sotetsu Holdings Inc	Citibank	(272)
3,300	Sanwa Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(5,490)	(200)	Square Enix Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(305)
(400)	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	1,153	1,000	Subaru Corp	Citibank	(700)
(900)	Sawai Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Citibank	(890)	200	Sugi Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(766)
(500)	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Deutsche Bank	78	(600)	SUMCO Corp	Citibank	237
	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Credit Suisse	(31)	(1,100)	SUMCO Corp	Bank of America	
	SBI Holdings Inc/Japan	Citibank	(43)	(4.400)	CLIMCO Com	Merrill Lynch	1,359
	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	725 4,983	(1,100)	SUMCO Corp Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	1,151 (371)
	SCREEN Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	3,756	4,000	Sumitomo Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,647)
600	Secom Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,626	2,100	Sumitomo Corp	Bank of America	
	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	Bank of America		2,100	Carmonio Corp	Merrill Lynch	(337)
(/	, , , , , ,	Merrill Lynch	379	800	Sumitomo Corp	Citibank	(346)
(500)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	276	(300)	Sumitomo Dainippon		, ,
(400)	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	392		Pharma Co Ltd	JP Morgan	529
	Sega Sammy Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	1,318	(300)	Sumitomo Dainippon		
600	Seiko Epson Corp	JP Morgan	(425)	()	Pharma Co Ltd	Citibank	376
800	Seino Holdings Co Ltd	Bank of America		(300)	Sumitomo Dainippon	Bank of America	
600	Soine Holdings Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(152) 84	(600)	Pharma Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	193
600 3,700	Seino Holdings Co Ltd Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(1,524)	(000)	Sumitomo Electric Industries Ltd	Citibank	289
100	Sekisui Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(100)	(400)	Sumitomo Electric	Ollibarik	200
	Seven & i Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	247		Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	328
, ,	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Citibank	(202)	(1,200)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	2,342
	SG Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(49)	(600)	Sumitomo Forestry Co Ltd	Citibank	212
(3,900)	Sharp Corp/Japan	Citibank	546	1,400	Sumitomo Heavy	Bank of America	
(700)	Sharp Corp/Japan	Credit Suisse	819		Industries Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(404)
,		JP Morgan		200	-	0 - 11 0 1	(000)
200	Snimadzu Corp			200		Credit Suisse	(280)
1 100	Shimadzu Corn			200		ID Morgan	(200)
,	•			200		oi- iviorgan	(280)
, ,			, ,		Industries Ltd	Citibank	(41)
(1,000) 200 1,100 (100)	Sharp Corp/Japan Sharp Corp/Japan Shimadzu Corp Shimadzu Corp Shimamura Co Ltd Shimano Inc		1,170	200 200 200	Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd Sumitomo Heavy Industries Ltd Sumitomo Heavy	•	uisse

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	Lon	Holding	Description	Counterparty	LOIK
(222)	Japan continued			(400)	Japan continued	0 111 0 1	400
(300)	Sumitomo Metal Mining Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(65)	(100) 600	Tokyo Century Corp Tokyo Gas Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	469
(900)	Sumitomo Metal Mining	or worgan	(00)		Tokyo Gus Go Etu	Merrill Lynch	77
4 000	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	52	(1,500)	Tokyu Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,866)
1,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,516)	(2,600) (2,500)	Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp Tokyu Fudosan Holdings Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	921 (165)
700	Sumitomo Mitsui Financial	Bank of America		3,800	Toppan Printing Co Ltd	Citibank	(5,321)
200	Group Inc Sumitomo Realty &	Merrill Lynch	(288)	(500)	Toray Industries Inc Toray Industries Inc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(34) 341
200	Development Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(66)	(2,300)	Toray Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(314)
300	Sumitomo Realty &	10.14	(00)	300	Toshiba Corp	Credit Suisse	(544)
500	Development Co Ltd Sumitomo Rubber	JP Morgan	(99)	800 900	Toshiba Corp Tosoh Corp	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(461) (986)
	Industries Ltd	Citibank	(173)	400	Tosoh Corp	Bank of America	, ,
600	Sumitomo Rubber Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(202)	1,100	Tosoh Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(438) (598)
100	Sundrug Co Ltd	Citibank	(203) (63)	1,100	Tosoh Corp	JP Morgan	(2,856)
700	Sundrug Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(565)	(400)	TOTO Ltd	Credit Suisse	494
300	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	692	(300)	TOTO Ltd Toyo Seikan Group	Citibank	(173)
600	Suzuken Co Ltd/Aichi Japan	Citibank	(297)	(300)	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	235
(400)	Sysmex Corp	Citibank	435	800	Toyo Suisan Kaisha Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(428)
(500)	T&D Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	28	(1,000) (1,000)	Toyo Tire Corp Toyo Tire Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(772) (735)
(1,100)	T&D Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	218	1,000	Toyota Boshoku Corp	Deutsche Bank	(972)
200	Taiheiyo Cement Corp	Bank of America	(40)	1,700	Toyota Boshoku Corp	JP Morgan	(2,184)
300	Taisho Pharmaceutical	Merrill Lynch	(16)	(100)	Toyota Industries Corp Toyota Industries Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	272 107
	Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,965)	100	Toyota Motor Corp	Bank of America	
(2,500)	Taiyo Nippon Sanso Corp	Credit Suisse	(3,624)	100	Taureta Matan Carr	Merrill Lynch	(153)
(1,400)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,644	100 300	Toyota Motor Corp Trend Micro Inc/Japan	JP Morgan Bank of America	(90)
(400)	Taiyo Yuden Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	764			Merrill Lynch	(704)
(300) (800)	Takara Bio Inc Takara Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	183 343	200 200	TS Tech Co Ltd TS Tech Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	(394) (565)
1,600	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(554)	(1,000)	Tsumura & Co	Credit Suisse	2,883
700	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Bank of America	(0.40)	(300)	Tsuruha Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	1,137
400	Takashimaya Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(242) (178)	300	Ube Industries Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(247)
400	Takashimaya Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(178)	(200)	Ulvac Inc	Deutsche Bank	955
(100)	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	371	, ,	Ulvac Inc	Credit Suisse	1,691
(1,100) (100)	Takeda Pharmaceutical Co Ltd TDK Corp	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	4,077 1,384	(600)	Unicharm Corp Unicharm Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	1,838 1,379
(200)	TDK Corp	Credit Suisse	3,048	900	Ushio Inc	Citibank	(193)
(300) 3,000	TDK Corp Teijin Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	4,571 (346)	900	Ushio Inc USS Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	556 (181)
(200)	Terumo Corp	Credit Suisse	361		USS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(9)
(200)	THK Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	573	(200)	•	Citibank	(166)
600 400	TIS Inc Tobu Railway Co Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	2,125	(200)	Welcia Holdings Co Ltd Welcia Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	865 578
100	Toba Hailifuy Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	33	200	West Japan Railway Co	Credit Suisse	239
(1,100)	Toda Corp	Bank of America	(00)	200	West Japan Railway Co	JP Morgan	239
(200)	Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(89) (231)	100	West Japan Railway Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	82
(200)	Toho Co Ltd/Tokyo	Credit Suisse	(231)	(700)	Yahoo Japan Corp	Bank of America	
400	Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(119)	(1.700)	Yahoo Japan Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(12) (56)
600	Tohoku Electric Power Co Inc	Citibank	(114)	(1,500)		JP Morgan	(49)
400	Tokai Rika Co Ltd	Bank of America		(2,800)	Yahoo Japan Corp	Citibank	(208)
600	Tokai Rika Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(303) (647)	1,200	Yamaguchi Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	208
400	Tokai Rika Co Ltd	Citibank	(208)	(300)	•	JP Morgan	215
700	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(548)	300	Yamazaki Baking Co Ltd	Citibank	(227)
200	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(156)		Yaskawa Electric Corp Yaskawa Electric Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	1,088
500	Tokio Marine Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(507)	, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	838
300	Tokuyama Corp	Credit Suisse	(349)	(400)	•	JP Morgan	2,158
(600)	Tokyo Broadcasting System Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(376)	(400) 700	Yaskawa Electric Corp Yokogawa Electric Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	824 (513)
(300)	Tokyo Broadcasting System		, ,	300	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Citibank	(42)
	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	526	300	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Credit Suisse	(220)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Japan continued				Netherlands continued		
600	Yokogawa Electric Corp	Bank of America		(180)	Koninklijke Vopak NV	Bank of America	
400	Wilston D. Her O. Helffler	Merrill Lynch	133	470	NINI Casara NIN/	Merrill Lynch	121
400 500	Yokohama Rubber Co Ltd/The Zenkoku Hosho Co Ltd	Citibank Bank of America	(333)	170 190	NN Group NV NN Group NV	Citibank Bank of America	(449)
300	Zelikoku Hosilo Co Liu	Merrill Lynch	1,565	190	NN Gloup NV	Merrill Lynch	(471)
500	Zensho Holdings Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(243)	300	NN Group NV	JP Morgan	(602)
600	Zeon Corp	Credit Suisse	(55)	(121)		Credit Suisse	429
600	Zeon Corp	Bank of America	(047)	(490)	OCI NV OCI NV	Deutsche Bank	1,377 1,093
(1.700)	ZOZO Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(217) 5,671	10	Randstad NV	JP Morgan Bank of America	,
	ZOZO Inc	Citibank	(616)		Tanasaa TT	Merrill Lynch	(20)
( , ,			63,306	331	Randstad NV	Citibank	(808)
				68	Randstad NV	Credit Suisse	(236)
	Netherlands			2,788 196	Signify NV '144A' Signify NV '144A'	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(5,827)
504	Aalberts NV	Bank of America			Signify 144	Merrill Lynch	(374)
-	A a lla a sta A IV /	Merrill Lynch	(1,058)	(106)	Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield	Bank of America	, ,
5 1,199	Aalberts NV ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Citibank JP Morgan	(8) (640)	(100)	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	954
230	ABN AMRO Group NV '144A'	Citibank	5	(168)	Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	1,512
	Adyen NV '144A'	Credit Suisse	(437)	(81)	Unibail-Rodamco-Westfield	Deutsche Dank	1,512
	Adyen NV '144A'	Citibank	(103)	' '	(Reit)	JP Morgan	1,126
(16)	Adyen NV '144A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(864)	251	Unilever NV	Credit Suisse	17
(3,604)	Aegon NV	Credit Suisse	1,355	317 859	Unilever NV Wolters Kluwer NV	Citibank Bank of America	(187)
(1,065)	Aegon NV	Citibank	132	039	Woiters Riuwer IVV	Merrill Lynch	1,117
(1,162)	Aegon NV	JP Morgan	437	24	Wolters Kluwer NV	JP Morgan	6
345 106	Akzo Nobel NV Akzo Nobel NV	Credit Suisse Bank of America	474	101	Wolters Kluwer NV	Credit Suisse	26
100	AKZO NODEI NV	Merrill Lynch	(18)				(19,475)
67	Akzo Nobel NV	Citibank	(141)				
331	Akzo Nobel NV	JP Morgan	510	880	New Zealand a2 Milk Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(155)
998	APERAM SA	Credit Suisse	(4,092)	2,900	Contact Energy Ltd	Credit Suisse	226
1,208	APERAM SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,262)	6,665	Contact Energy Ltd	Citibank	12
514	ASM International NV	Bank of America	(0,202)	2,960	Contact Energy Ltd	JP Morgan	97
		Merrill Lynch	(2,652)				180
129	ASM International NV ASR Nederland NV	JP Morgan	(790)		No		
1,297 332	ASR Nederland NV	Citibank JP Morgan	(2,931) (999)	(90)	Norway Aker ASA 'A'	Credit Suisse	313
1,504	BE Semiconductor	o. morgan	(000)	270	Aker BP ASA	Credit Suisse	(614)
	Industries NV	Deutsche Bank	(4,753)	300	Aker BP ASA	JP Morgan	(787)
256	BE Semiconductor	ID Morgan	(001)	532	Austevoll Seafood ASA	JP Morgan	(468)
(2.388)	Industries NV Boskalis Westminster	JP Morgan Bank of America	(981)	370 728	DNB ASA DNB ASA	Citibank Bank of America	(217)
(2,000)	Bookano Woodininotoi	Merrill Lynch	4,346	720	DNB ASA	Merrill Lynch	(335)
(132)	Boskalis Westminster	Citibank	112	598	DNB ASA	Credit Suisse	(383)
(342)	Galapagos NV	JP Morgan	684	958	DNB ASA	JP Morgan	(685)
300 90	Heineken Holding NV Heineken Holding NV	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(750)	1,488 4,154	Equinor ASA Equinor ASA	JP Morgan Bank of America	(2,745)
		Merrill Lynch	(225)	4,134	Lquilloi AOA	Merrill Lynch	(6,453)
99	Heineken NV	JP Morgan	(263)	1,216	Equinor ASA	Credit Suisse	(2,182)
358	Heineken NV	Credit Suisse	(890)	221	Equinor ASA	Citibank	(352)
154 (480)	Heineken NV IMCD NV	Citibank Citibank	(579) 1,536	(1,089)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	JP Morgan	(178)
1,681	ING Groep NV	Bank of America	1,000	(753)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	38
,	•	Merrill Lynch	(743)	(80)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	Credit Suisse	(13)
583	ING Groep NV	Credit Suisse	(645)	(432)	Gjensidige Forsikring ASA	Citibank	159
427 (240)	ING Groep NV Koninklijke Ahold Delhaize NV	JP Morgan	(472) 90	(1,281)	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	Bank of America	
(240) 297	Koninklijke DSM NV	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(89)	(1,445)	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	133 493
146	Koninklijke DSM NV	Citibank	(168)	(790)	Leroy Seafood Group ASA	JP Morgan	(185)
60	Koninklijke DSM NV	Credit Suisse	2	(1,429)	Mowi ASA	Citibank	351
65	Koninklijke DSM NV	Deutsche Bank	(49)	(227)	Mowi ASA	JP Morgan	(252)
2,049	Koninklijke KPN NV Koninklijke KPN NV	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	16 14	(1,024)	Mowi ASA	Bank of America	
1 727	LAST HER HAND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND	or morgan	1-4			Merrill Lynch	(167)
1,727 1,281	Koninklijke Philips NV	Deutsche Bank	(775)	(920)	Mowi ASA	Credit Suisse	(668)
1,281 513	Koninklijke Philips NV Koninklijke Philips NV	Citibank	(451)	(920) (45)	Mowi ASA Norsk Hydro ASA	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(668) 6
1,281	Koninklijke Philips NV Koninklijke Philips NV Koninklijke Vopak NV				Norsk Hydro ASA		6

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	Norway continued				Singapore continued		
. , ,	Norsk Hydro ASA	Citibank	631	(102)	Jardine Matheson		(405)
	Norsk Hydro ASA	JP Morgan	266	(000)	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(195)
1,452 2,740	Orkla ASA Orkla ASA	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	377 313	(900)	Jardine Matheson Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	249
2,515	Orkla ASA	Bank of America	010	(737)	•	JP Morgan	(563)
,		Merrill Lynch	46	(1,100)	5	Deutsche Bank	(572)
268	Salmar ASA	Bank of America		(5,600)	Keppel (Reit)	Credit Suisse	73
400	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(129)	700	Keppel Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	(282)
490 385	Schibsted ASA 'A'	Citibank Bank of America	147	36,800	Mapletree Commercial Trust (Reit)	Citibank	(718)
000		Merrill Lynch	320	76,800	Mapletree Industrial	J.1	( )
(5)	Schibsted ASA 'B'	Credit Suisse	(4)		Trust (Reit)	Citibank	1,498
220	Schibsted ASA 'B'	Bank of America	004	4,400	Mapletree Industrial	15.14	
708	Subsea 7 SA	Merrill Lynch Citibank	231 (961)	(1.400)	Trust (Reit) Mapletree North Asia	JP Morgan	57
1,033	Telenor ASA	JP Morgan	602	(1,400)	Commercial Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	_
1,427	Telenor ASA	Citibank	66	10,600	Mapletree North Asia	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
1,079	Telenor ASA	Bank of America			Commercial Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	_
204	T-1AOA	Merrill Lynch	937	12,600	SATS Ltd	Bank of America	(4.447)
394 436	Telenor ASA TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Credit Suisse	230	3.100	SATS Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,147) (202)
430	Co ASA	Citibank	(1,292)	1,600	SATS Ltd	JP Morgan	(104)
2,502	TGS NOPEC Geophysical		(*,===)	(8,000)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	Deutsche Bank	676
	Co ASA	JP Morgan	(358)	(11,100)	Sembcorp Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	1,299
220	TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Bank of America	(400)	(6,500)	Sembcorp Marine Ltd	Credit Suisse	803
200	Co ASA TGS NOPEC Geophysical	Merrill Lynch	(468)	(10,800) (4,174)	Sembcorp Marine Ltd Sembcorp Marine Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	702 516
200	Co ASA	Credit Suisse	(29)	(3,300)		JP Morgan	31
(304)	Yara International ASA	Bank of America	(=0)	2,200	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Deutsche Bank	29
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(259)	7,700	Singapore Exchange Ltd	Credit Suisse	(100)
(128)	Yara International ASA	Citibank	55	(21,600)	Singapore Post Ltd	Citibank	281
(370)	Yara International ASA	JP Morgan	(306)	2,800	Singapore Technologies Engineering Ltd	Credit Suisse	55
			(13,907)	21,400	Singapore Technologies	Credit Suisse	33
	Portugal			,	Engineering Ltd	Citibank	(139)
(315)		Bank of America		(20,100)	Singapore	Bank of America	(2.42)
()		Merrill Lynch	198	(3 900)	Telecommunications Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(915)
(830)	Jeronimo Martins SGPS SA	Citibank	19	(3,600)	Singapore Telecommunications Ltd	JP Morgan	(222)
(720)	Jeronimo Martins SGPS SA	Bank of America	(160)	(1,100)		JP Morgan	315
1,030	Navigator Co SA/The	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(162) (484)		UOL Group Ltd	Citibank	86
9,267	Navigator Co SA/The	Deutsche Bank	(2,632)	(1,100)		Credit Suisse	820
76	Sonae SGPS SA	JP Morgan	(6)	(1,000) (20,200)	Venture Corp Ltd Wilmar International Ltd	Citibank Deutsche Bank	76 2,758
			(3,067)		Yangzijiang Shipbuilding	Deutsche Dank	2,730
				( -,,	Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	910
	Singapore		()	(11,400)	Yangzijiang Shipbuilding		
13,700 (4,400)	Ascendas (Reit) CapitaLand Commercial	Credit Suisse	(267)	4 200	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(35)
(4,400)	Trust (Reit)	JP Morgan	(86)	4,200 6,100	Yanlord Land Group Ltd Yanlord Land Group Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	(737) (317)
(4,200)	CapitaLand Commercial		()	27,800	Yanlord Land Group Ltd	Bank of America	(0)
	Trust (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(55)		·	Merrill Lynch	(4,518)
2,100	CapitaLand Ltd	Credit Suisse	(149)				(637)
9,100 35,000	CapitaLand Ltd CapitaLand Mall Trust (Reit)	Citibank Credit Suisse	(289) (1,138)				
1,500	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Bank of America	(1,130)	(2.42)	South Korea		
,		Merrill Lynch	(59)		Amorepacific Corp AMOREPACIFIC Group	Citibank Citibank	1,764
6,500	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Credit Suisse	(465)	(30)	AMOREPACIFIC Group	Credit Suisse	72 108
25,900	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd	Citibank	(337)		BGF retail Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3,637
5,200 100	ComfortDelGro Corp Ltd Dairy Farm International	Deutsche Bank	(203)	(62)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	JP Morgan	837
100	Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank	13	(199)	Celltrion Healthcare Co Ltd	Citibank	299
	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	171	(37)	Celltrion Inc Celltrion Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	537 (311)
	DBS Group Holdings Ltd	Citibank	296	226	Cheil Worldwide Inc	Citibank	(311) (45)
	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd	JP Morgan	1,294	(14)		Deutsche Bank	58
(44,500) 1,200	Golden Agri-Resources Ltd Hongkong Land Holdings Ltd	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	290 (351)	(44)	CJ CheilJedang Corp	JP Morgan	1,182
	Hutchison Port Holdings	Ji morgan	(551)	. ,	CJ CheilJedang Corp	Credit Suisse	968
	Trust (Unit)	Credit Suisse	340	64 57	CJ Corp CJ Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(826) 29
(100)	Jardine Matheson	Citibent	(440)	158	CJ Corp	Deutsche Bank	(678)
	Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(110)		•		, ,

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	South Korea continued				South Korea continued		
9	CJ Corp (Pref)	Credit Suisse	183	(139)	Hyundai Heavy Industries		
8	CJ Corp (Pref)	Citibank	163		Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	290
23	CJ Corp (Pref)	Deutsche Bank	467	307	Hyundai Marine & Fire	Canadia Corinan	(4.040)
(92)	CJ Logistics Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(361)	247	Insurance Co Ltd Hyundai Marine & Fire	Credit Suisse	(1,648)
(286)	CJ Logistics Corp	JP Morgan	739	247	Insurance Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,326)
663	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Bank of America		(706)	Hyundai Mipo Dockyard	oo.ga	(1,020)
		Merrill Lynch	652	, ,	Co Ltd	Citibank	457
120	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Citibank	(29)	(192)	Hyundai Mobis Co Ltd	Citibank	(921)
178	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	277	(468)	Hyundai Motor Co	Citibank	(2,720)
141	Daelim Industrial Co Ltd	JP Morgan	220	. ,	Hyundai Steel Co	Citibank	5
(153)	Daewoo Shipbuilding &	O't'l I	(400)	(212)		Credit Suisse	379
(270)	Marine Engineering Co Ltd Daewoo Shipbuilding &	Citibank	(132)	2,318 912	Industrial Bank of Korea Industrial Bank of Korea	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(1,153)
(219)	Marine Engineering Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(174)	386	Industrial Bank of Korea	Citibank	(455) (22)
(302)	Dongsuh Cos Inc	Citibank	265	(342)	Kakao Corp	Citibank	201
408	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Citibank	493		Kangwon Land Inc	Citibank	(192)
373	Doosan Bobcat Inc	JP Morgan	27	115	KB Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(334)
430	Doosan Bobcat Inc	Credit Suisse	30	879	KB Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(2,552)
(32)	E-MART Inc	JP Morgan	628	37	KCC Corp	Citibank	(210)
(80)	Fila Korea Ltd	Citibank	310	679	Kia Motors Corp	Bank of America	
	Fila Korea Ltd	Credit Suisse	703			Merrill Lynch	(1,369)
385	GS Engineering &	0 111 0 1	(050)	879	Kia Motors Corp	JP Morgan	(3,609)
107	Construction Corp	Credit Suisse	(259)	235	Kia Motors Corp	Credit Suisse	(966)
187	GS Engineering & Construction Corp	Citibank	193	(856)	Korea Aerospace Industries Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(928)
172	GS Engineering &	Citibarik	195	(237)	Korea Aerospace Industries Ltd	Credit Suisse	(118)
172	Construction Corp	JP Morgan	(115)	(46)	Korea Aerospace Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	(23)
838	GS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(176)	268	Korea Gas Corp	Credit Suisse	(266)
1,369	GS Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	137	494	Korea Gas Corp	Citibank	(194)
352	GS Holdings Corp	Citibank	81	(66)	Korea Zinc Co Ltd	Citibank	(212)
(146)		Citibank	120	(53)	Korea Zinc Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	240
151	Hana Financial Group Inc	Bank of America		47	KT&G Corp	Citibank	6
202	:	Merrill Lynch	(36)	39	KT&G Corp	Deutsche Bank	24
220	Hana Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(214)	90	Kumho Petrochemical Co Ltd	Citibank	149
517 172	Hana Financial Group Inc Hankook Tire & Technology	JP Morgan	(500)	(139)	LG Chem Ltd LG Chem Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	3,092 (95)
172	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(604)		LG Chem Ltd (Pref)	Citibank	(1,169)
278	Hankook Tire & Technology	o. morgan	(55.)	947	LG Corp	Citibank	1,230
	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(976)		LG Display Co Ltd	Citibank	(246)
(53)	Hanmi Pharm Co Ltd	Citibank	(29)	(271)	LG Display Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	407
( /		Citibank	(298)	378	LG Electronics Inc	Citibank	1,601
(302)	Hanon Systems	Deutsche Bank	(18)	34	LG Household & Health		()
	Hanon Systems	Credit Suisse	225	20	Care Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,687)
	Hanon Systems	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	708	20	LG Household & Health Care Ltd	JP Morgan	(1,579)
1,484 7,473	Hanwha Chemical Corp Hanwha Life Insurance Co Ltd	Citibank	(596) (866)	740	LG Uplus Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,379)
114	HDC Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(129)	1,285	LG Uplus Corp	Citibank	(942)
18	HDC Holdings Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(20)	1,499	LG Uplus Corp	JP Morgan	(2,356)
	HDC Hyundai Development	<b>J</b> -	\ -/		Lotte Corp	Credit Suisse	3,086
	Co-Engineering &			(494)	Lotte Corp	JP Morgan	2,578
	Construction	Citibank	117	· ,	Lotte Shopping Co Ltd	Citibank	72
. ,	Helixmith Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	798		Lotte Shopping Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	456
. ,	Helixmith Co Ltd	JP Morgan	766	, ,	Lotte Shopping Co Ltd	JP Morgan	53
	Helixmith Co Ltd	Citibank	4,109	(176)	Mirae Asset Daewoo Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	24
. ,	HLB Inc	Credit Suisse	2,270	(5,311)		JP Morgan	709
. ,	HLB Inc Hotel Shilla Co Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	1,134 (49)		Mirae Asset Daewoo Co Ltd NAVER Corp	Citibank Citibank	(159) 377
. ,	Hyundai Construction	5. 55 56.050	(40)	30	NCSoft Corp	Credit Suisse	(773)
(===)	Equipment Co Ltd	Citibank	27	11	NCSoft Corp	Deutsche Bank	(186)
(455)	Hyundai Construction			13	NCSoft Corp	Citibank	(89)
•	Equipment Co Ltd	JP Morgan	729	(362)	Netmarble Corp '144A'	JP Morgan	3,900
(653)	Hyundai Engineering &			(879)	NH Investment & Securities		
/=	Construction Co Ltd	Citibank	(682)		Co Ltd	Citibank	(49)
(56)	Hyundai Engineering &	Crodit Suissa	40	(622)	NH Investment & Securities	Crodit Suissa	140
(50)	Construction Co Ltd Hyundai Heavy Industries	Credit Suisse	10	40	Co Ltd NongShim Co Ltd	Credit Suisse Citibank	140 (141)
		O	196	(185)	Orion Corp/Republic of Korea	Citibank	(35)
(00)	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse					
	Co Ltd Hyundai Heavy Industries	Credit Suisse	190	(12)	Ottogi Corp	Citibank	97
		Citibank	(3,768)	. ,			

Ualdin -	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	Ueldi	Description	Country	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	South Korea continued				Spain continued		
57	POSCO	Deutsche Bank	(127)	149	Amadeus IT Group SA	Bank of America	
202	POSCO	JP Morgan	(2,287)			Merrill Lynch	(119)
` ,	POSCO Chemical Co Ltd	JP Morgan	89	118	Amadeus IT Group SA	Deutsche Bank	(94)
	Posco International Corp	Citibank	(137)	100	Amadeus IT Group SA	JP Morgan	32
, ,	Posco International Corp	Credit Suisse	(217)	(1,060)	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	0 111 0 1	450
84	S-1 Corp	Credit Suisse	(86)	(070)	Argentaria SA	Credit Suisse	159
18	S-1 Corp	JP Morgan	(18)	(970)	Banco Bilbao Vizcaya	Citibank	151
133	S-1 Corp	Citibank	227	(F.G42)	Argentaria SA Banco de Sabadell SA	Citibank Credit Suisse	151 361
	S-Oil Corp	Citibank	(148)	(3,190)		Bank of America	301
. ,	S-Oil Corp	Credit Suisse	1,257	(5, 150)	Darico Garitaridei GA	Merrill Lynch	462
(00)	Samsung Biologics Co Ltd '144A'	Credit Suisse	170	(2,260)	Banco Santander SA	Credit Suisse	448
(80)	Samsung Biologics Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	170	(4,200)		Citibank	359
(00)	'144A'	Citibank	209	(1,120)		JP Morgan	28
293	Samsung Electro-Mechanics	Ollibarik	209	(16,122)		Bank of America	
233	Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,026)	( , )		Merrill Lynch	838
49	Samsung Electro-Mechanics	Ordan Calodo	(2,020)	(131)	Bankia SA	Deutsche Bank	14
10	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(338)	(1,701)	Bankia SA	Credit Suisse	184
57	Samsung Electro-Mechanics	or morgan	(000)	(1,473)	Bankia SA	Citibank	26
0.	Co Ltd	Citibank	(91)	1,379	Bankinter SA	Citibank	(165)
1,174	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,267)	2,188	Bankinter SA	Bank of America	
1,204	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd	Citibank	(837)			Merrill Lynch	(551)
300	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd		( /	(659)	,		
	(Pref)	Credit Suisse	(78)		Espanoles SHMSF SA	Citibank	264
646	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd		` ,		CaixaBank SA	Citibank	38
	(Pref)	Citibank	(67)	(1,760)	CaixaBank SA	Bank of America	
871	Samsung Electronics Co Ltd			(0.400)	0 : 0 ! 04	Merrill Lynch	39
	(Pref)	JP Morgan	(178)	(2,130)		Credit Suisse	(85)
80	Samsung Fire & Marine			(221)	Cellnex Telecom SA '144A'	Bank of America	(405)
	Insurance Co Ltd	Citibank	(332)	(0.040)	Callana Talanana CA (4.4.4A)	Merrill Lynch	(495)
(6,544)	Samsung Heavy Industries	Bank of America		(2,342)		Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(5,246)
	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	517	(1,299)	EDIO FOOUS SA	Merrill Lynch	(91)
(4,033)	Samsung Heavy Industries			562	Endesa SA	Bank of America	(91)
	Co Ltd	Citibank	(739)	302	Liluesa SA	Merrill Lynch	(292)
(67)	Samsung Life Insurance		_	290	Endesa SA	Credit Suisse	49
	Co Ltd	Citibank	(7)	(38)		JP Morgan	(808)
	Samsung SDI Co Ltd	Citibank	(1,924)	(158)		Credit Suisse	(73
114	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	Citibank	31	(2,674)		JP Morgan	(1,230
52	Samsung SDS Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(368)	(807)		Bank of America	
1,024	Shinhan Financial Group Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(4.200)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(678)
(46)	Shinsegae Inc	Citibank	(1,298) 16	(807)	Ferrovial SA (Right)	Bank of America	, ,
110	SK Holdings Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(2,292)			Merrill Lynch	(18)
319	SK Hynix Inc	Credit Suisse	(3,956)	(180)	Grifols SA	Credit Suisse	272
558	SK Hynix Inc	Citibank	(1,461)	579	Iberdrola SA	Bank of America	
(40)	-	Credit Suisse	429			Merrill Lynch	60
(203)		Citibank	337	1,851	Iberdrola SA	Credit Suisse	707
254	SK Telecom Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(1,527)	(633)		Credit Suisse	850
345	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	Credit Suisse	(701)	(372)	Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Bank of America	
241	Woongjin Coway Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(488)	440.00	Indicated at Division To 19 City	Merrill Lynch	487
500	Woori Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	(111)		Industria de Diseno Textil SA	Deutsche Bank	565
1,928	Woori Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(593)	(1,469)	Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi	Davida ale : David	(0=0)
26	Yuhan Corp	Citibank	9	(0.000)	SA (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(859)
_0				(2,369)	Inmobiliaria Colonial Socimi	ID Margar	(500)
			(17,893)	2.070	SA (Reit)	JP Morgan	(592)
	Engin			2,079	Mapfre SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11)
AE	Spain	ID Morces	(227)	199	Mapfre SA	Credit Suisse	(44)
45 53	Acciona SA Acciona SA	JP Morgan Citibank	(227)	3,336	Mapfre SA	JP Morgan	(107)
	Acciona SA Acerinox SA	Bank of America	(87)	5,165	Mediaset Espana	or morgan	(107)
637	ACCIIIUX SA			0,100	Comunicacion SA	Credit Suisse	(1,859)
192	ACS Actividades de	Merrill Lynch	(330)	720	Mediaset Espana	J. 50.1 Gaiogo	(1,000)
192	Construccion y Servicios SA	Citibank	(263)	, 25	Comunicacion SA	Deutsche Bank	(390)
957	ACS Actividades de	Citibalik	(203)	2,016	Mediaset Espana	_ 55.55.10 Dailit	(550)
901	Construccion y Servicios SA	JP Morgan	(852)	_,	Comunicacion SA	JP Morgan	(726
42	ACS Actividades de	or morgan	(002)	(514)	Merlin Properties Socimi SA	Bank of America	,,
74	Construccion y Servicios SA	Credit Suisse	(37)	(7	(Reit)	Merrill Lynch	103
144	Aena SME SA '144A'	Credit Suisse	(22)	(86)	Merlin Properties Socimi SA	•	
17	Aena SME SA '144A'	JP Morgan	(3)	,	(Reit)	Credit Suisse	24
	Aena SME SA '144A'	Citibank	(101)	(386)	Merlin Properties Socimi SA		
28	ACIIA SIVIL SA 144A					Citibank	69

			appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	Spain continued				Sweden continued		
(514)	Merlin Properties Socimi SA	10.14		510	Hexpol AB	Bank of America	(400)
(100)	(Reit) Naturgy Energy Group SA	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	144 84	3,101	Hexpol AB	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(192) (1,283)
	Naturgy Energy Group SA	JP Morgan	296	824	Hexpol AB	JP Morgan	(341)
	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	Citibank	672	1	Hufvudstaden AB 'A'*	Deutsche Bank	(0)
	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	Deutsche Bank	477	(570)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	JP Morgan	260
(1,712)	Prosegur Cia de Seguridad SA	Bank of America		(1,788)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	1,325
700	Daniel CA	Merrill Lynch	651		Husqvarna AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	378
789	Repsol SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(75)	(1,871)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,176
5,947	Repsol SA	Credit Suisse	(89)	(1,423)	Husqvarna AB 'B'	Citibank	808
	Repsol SA	Citibank	(539)	(130)	ICA Gruppen AB	Credit Suisse	38
	Repsol SA	JP Morgan	(22)	(1,205)	Industrivarden AB 'C'	Bank of America	
(2,580)	Siemens Gamesa	Office	0.770	(070)	Led at 2 and a AD (O)	Merrill Lynch	1,394
(764)	Renewable Energy SA Siemens Gamesa	Citibank	2,773	(378) (518)	Industrivarden AB 'C' Investment AB Latour 'B'	Citibank Credit Suisse	348 177
(104)	Renewable Energy SA	Credit Suisse	1,375	253	Investor AB 'B'	Bank of America	177
7,213	Telefonica SA	Credit Suisse	(144)			Merrill Lynch	(523)
2,567	Telefonica SA	Bank of America	, ,	343	Investor AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(904)
		Merrill Lynch	(22)	512	Investor AB 'B'	Citibank	(1,141)
	Telefonica SA	Citibank	(177)	392	Investor AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(1,030)
` '	Zardoya Otis SA Zardoya Otis SA	Citibank Credit Suisse	182 355	(772)	Kinnevik AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,532
	Zardoya Otis SA	JP Morgan	4	(895)	Kinnevik AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	2,340
(00)	24.4094 340 574	or morgan	(3,916)	778	L E Lundbergforetagen AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(512)
			(3,910)	240	Lundin Petroleum AB	Bank of America	, ,
	Sweden					Merrill Lynch	(813)
(1,956)		Credit Suisse	(377)	230	Lundin Petroleum AB	Credit Suisse	(541)
259	Alfa Laval AB	Bank of America	,	190 154	Lundin Petroleum AB Lundin Petroleum AB	Citibank	(693)
		Merrill Lynch	(350)	(229)	NCC AB 'B'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(313) 25
	Alfa Laval AB	Deutsche Bank	(784)		NCC AB 'B'	Citibank	132
	Assa Abloy AB 'B'	Citibank	(335)	(252)	NCC AB 'B'	JP Morgan	27
	Assa Abloy AB 'B' Atlas Copco AB 'A'	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(146) (507)	(1,788)	NCC AB 'B'	Bank of America	
	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	Bank of America	(001)	(455)	NIGO AD (D)	Merrill Lynch	664
	•	Merrill Lynch	(261)	(455)	NCC AB 'B' Nibe Industrier AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	169
	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	Citibank	(1,958)	(485)	Nibe ilidustrier AB B	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	335
	Atlas Copco AB 'A'	Credit Suisse	(907)	(2,819)	Nibe Industrier AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	1,989
	Boliden AB Boliden AB	JP Morgan JP Morgan	350 (84)	(3,659)	Nordea Bank Abp	Bank of America	,
` ,	Castellum AB	Deutsche Bank	220			Merrill Lynch	1,566
,	Castellum AB	Credit Suisse	772	, ,	Nordea Bank Abp	Credit Suisse	435
622	Electrolux AB 'B'	Bank of America		(194)	Nordea Bank Abp Nordic Entertainment	Citibank Bank of America	62
		Merrill Lynch	(848)	(11)	Group 'B'	Merrill Lynch	15
(580)	Elekta AB 'B'	Bank of America	(003)	(6)	Nordic Entertainment		.0
(540)	Elekta AB 'B'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(903) (941)	, ,	Group 'B'	Credit Suisse	7
		Citibank	444	(8)	Nordic Entertainment		
(643)	Epiroc AB 'A'	Bank of America		(7)	Group 'B' Nordic Entertainment	Citibank	17
		Merrill Lynch	370	(')	Group 'B'	Deutsche Bank	9
	Epiroc AB 'A'	Credit Suisse	626	(643)	Peab AB	Credit Suisse	550
	Epiroc AB 'B' Epiroc AB 'B'	JP Morgan Bank of America	384	(1,102)	Peab AB	Bank of America	
(320)	Epiloc AB B	Merrill Lynch	254			Merrill Lynch	342
(438)	Epiroc AB 'B'	Citibank	301		Saab AB 'B'	JP Morgan	1,817
(442)	Essity AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(83)	(1,059)	Saab AB 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,514
٠,	Essity AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(40)	(394)	Saab AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	849
(830)	Essity AB 'B'	Bank of America	204	(845)		Citibank	1,160
235	Fastighets AB Balder 'B'	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	324	`370 <sup>′</sup>	Sandvik AB	Citibank	(503)
200	. adagnote AD Dalate D	Merrill Lynch	(133)	202	Sandvik AB	Bank of America	
608	Fastighets AB Balder 'B'	JP Morgan	(572)	4 047	Canduik AP	Merrill Lynch	(290)
198	Fastighets AB Balder 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(112)	1,247 2,311	Sandvik AB Sandvik AB	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(2,410) (3,315)
330	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	Bank of America		1,395	Sandvik AB	JP Morgan	(2,696)
4 205	Honnos & Mounity AD (D)	Merrill Lynch	(258)	735	Securitas AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(350)
1,325	Hennes & Mauritz AB 'B'	JP Morgan Bank of America	(2,478)	700	Securitas AB 'B'	Bank of America	, , ,
(367)				1		KALL SHEET COLL	(424)
(367)	Hexagon AB 'B'		854		0 " 10 (5)	Merrill Lynch	(421)
(751)	Hexagon AB 'B' Hexagon AB 'B'	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	854 3,122	306 300	Securitas AB 'B' Securitas AB 'B'	Citibank Credit Suisse	(421) (117) (77)

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
(0.500)	Sweden continued	Dank of Associat		(20)	Switzerland continued	Danis of America	
(2,500)	Skandinaviska Enskilda Banken AB 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,209	(28)	Flughafen Zurich AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(72
509	Skanska AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(340)	22	Georg Fischer AG	Credit Suisse	(2,560
1,428	Skanska AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(954)	11	Georg Fischer AG	Citibank	(289
61	SKF AB 'B'	Bank of America	(001)	4	Georg Fischer AG	JP Morgan	(465
٠.	0 7.2 2	Merrill Lynch	(67)	(20)	Givaudan SA	Bank of America	(.00
1,131	SKF AB 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(1,245)	( - /		Merrill Lynch	(1,248
770	SKF AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,329)	(4)	Givaudan SA	Deutsche Bank	(250
676	SKF AB 'B'	Credit Suisse	(1,167)	(2)	Givaudan SA	JP Morgan	(9
748	SKF AB 'B'	Citibank	(679)	16	Helvetia Holding AG	Citibank	31
1,568	SSAB AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(465)	110	Helvetia Holding AG	JP Morgan	196
2,918	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	Citibank	(1,394)	(304)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,358
1,435	Svenska Cellulosa AB SCA 'B'	Bank of America	(0.40)	(333)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	Bank of America	4 400
(4.000)	O AD (D)	Merrill Lynch	(642)	(470)	LP - D O Ltd	Merrill Lynch	1,488
(1,388)	Sweco AB 'B' Swedish Match AB	Citibank	1,488	(178)	Julius Baer Group Ltd	Citibank	379 877
1,734 (2,856)		Citibank Bank of America	(4,501)		Julius Baer Group Ltd Kuehne + Nagel	JP Morgan Bank of America	0//
(2,000)	Tele2 AB B	Merrill Lynch	(954)	343	International AG	Merrill Lynch	(184)
(882)	Tele2 AB 'B'	Citibank	54	8	Kuehne + Nagel	WEITH LYTICH	(104
(406)	Tele2 AB 'B'	JP Morgan	(105)	· ·	International AG	JP Morgan	(73)
4,631	Telia Co AB	Bank of America	(100)	78	Kuehne + Nagel	or morgan	(10)
.,		Merrill Lynch	(296)		International AG	Deutsche Bank	(42)
5,106	Telia Co AB	Credit Suisse	(418)	52	Kuehne + Nagel		,
1,812	Telia Co AB	JP Morgan	(148)		International AG	Citibank	(97)
3,018	Volvo AB 'B'	Bank of America			LafargeHolcim Ltd	Credit Suisse	155
		Merrill Lynch	(2,810)	(131)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	Bank of America	
369	Volvo AB 'B'	Citibank	(236)			Merrill Lynch	632
			(15,300)	(933)	LafargeHolcim Ltd	JP Morgan	2,837
				558	Logitech International SA	Credit Suisse	(1,876)
	Switzerland			419	Logitech International SA	JP Morgan	(1,408)
(590)	ABB Ltd	JP Morgan	278	219	Logitech International SA	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(412)
139	Adecco Group AG	Credit Suisse	(404)	(196)	Lonza Group AG	Bank of America	(412)
85	Adecco Group AG	Deutsche Bank	(179)	(190)	Loriza Group AG	Merrill Lynch	1,083
341	Adecco Group AG	Bank of America	(740)	(138)	Lonza Group AG	Citibank	1,427
070	Balais a Haldis a AO	Merrill Lynch	(718)		Lonza Group AG	Credit Suisse	957
279 46	Baloise Holding AG Banque Cantonale Vaudoise	Credit Suisse Citibank	75		Lonza Group AG	JP Morgan	771
(9)	Barry Callebaut AG	JP Morgan	(410) (883)	80	Nestle SA	Bank of America	
(3)	Barry Callebaut AG	Citibank	(62)			Merrill Lynch	73
٠,	BKW AG	Bank of America	(02)	1,072	Nestle SA	Credit Suisse	1,331
(,	2	Merrill Lynch	(13)	159	Nestle SA	Citibank	4
(9)	BKW AG	Citibank	3	200	Novartis AG	Bank of America	205
(1)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &	Bank of America		447	Navardia AC	Merrill Lynch	665
	Spruengli AG	Merrill Lynch	178	117	Novartis AG	Credit Suisse	260
(5)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &			56 1	Novartis AG OC Oerlikon Corp AG*	Citibank Bank of America	91
	Spruengli AG	JP Morgan	509	'	OC Oelikoli Colp AG	Merrill Lynch	_
(1)	Chocoladefabriken Lindt &			37	OC Oerlikon Corp AG	Deutsche Bank	(17)
(4.40.4)	Spruengli AG	Deutsche Bank	1,427	153	Panalpina Welttransport	Doutouno Danii	(,
(1,404)	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Bank of America	(0.000)		Holding AG	Citibank	(191)
(25)	Cia Financiana Diabamant CA	Merrill Lynch	(3,806)	52	Pargesa Holding SA	Citibank	(107)
	Cie Financiere Richemont SA Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(11)	328	Pargesa Holding SA	JP Morgan	(1,170)
	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Deutsche Bank	(55) (469)	164	Pargesa Holding SA	Bank of America	
( - /	Cie Financiere Richemont SA	Citibank	209			Merrill Lynch	(88)
	Clariant AG	Bank of America	200	7	Partners Group Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(428)
(.00)		Merrill Lynch	109	4	Partners Group Holding AG	Bank of America	
(773)	Clariant AG	Deutsche Bank	531	500	DOD 0 : D / 40	Merrill Lynch	(128)
(423)	Clariant AG	Citibank	338	582	PSP Swiss Property AG	Bank of America	4.000
(1,403)	Credit Suisse Group AG	Bank of America		10	DCD Curing Dramarty AC	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	1,920
		Merrill Lynch	794	12 76	PSP Swiss Property AG PSP Swiss Property AG	Citibank	40 156
	Credit Suisse Group AG	JP Morgan	1,984	68	PSP Swiss Property AG	Credit Suisse	382
. ,	Credit Suisse Group AG	Citibank	269	100	Roche Holding AG	Bank of America	302
. ,	Dufry AG	JP Morgan	4,909	.50		Merrill Lynch	437
	Dufry AG	Credit Suisse	1,023	30	Roche Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(86)
	Dufry AG  EMS Chamia Holding AG	Citibank	380	360	Roche Holding AG	Citibank	(1,332)
(15)	EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(54)	57	Schindler Holding AG	Bank of America	, , ,
(46)	EMS-Chemie Holding AG	Deutsche Bank	(164)		-	Merrill Lynch	(284)
	Flughafen Zurich AG	Deutsche Bank	(3)	60	Schindler Holding AG	JP Morgan	(150)
( . /	•			(7)	Schindler Holding AG	Bank of America	
(10)	Flughafen Zurich AG	JP Morgan	(18)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(1:

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
		. ,		, and the second		, ,	
(7)	Switzerland continued	ID Mannan	20	(22.000)	Taiwan continued		
133	Schindler Holding AG SFS Group AG	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	30 (1,227)	(22,000)	Cheng Shin Rubber Industry Co Ltd	Citibank	84
643	SFS Group AG	Citibank	(1,462)	(1 000)	Cheng Shin Rubber	Citibalik	04
295	SFS Group AG	JP Morgan	(2,722)	(1,000)	Industry Co Ltd	JP Morgan	41
36	SGS SA	Credit Suisse	(1,958)	22,000	China Airlines Ltd	Citibank	119
6	SGS SA	Deutsche Bank		12,000	China Airlines Ltd	JP Morgan	36
5	SGS SA	Bank of America		220,000	China Development	Citib and	(400)
3	SGS SA	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(134)	6,000	Financial Holding Corp China Development	Citibank	(122)
4	SGS SA	JP Morgan	(218)	0,000	Financial Holding Corp	JP Morgan	(96)
	Sika AG	Bank of America		12,720	China Life Insurance Co	Bank of America	(5.5)
` ,		Merrill Lynch	999		Ltd/Taiwan	Merrill Lynch	(54)
	Sika AG	Citibank	616	43,180	China Life Insurance Co		
	Sika AG	Deutsche Bank	1,248	(40,000)	Ltd/Taiwan	Citibank	(186)
(38) 55	Sika AG Sonova Holding AG	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	205 716	(19,000)	Chunghwa Telecom Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(92)
9	Sonova Holding AG	Deutsche Bank	132	(43,833)	Compal Electronics Inc	JP Morgan	545
21	Sonova Holding AG	Citibank	(66)	(18,000)	•	Citibank	(337)
42	Sonova Holding AG	Bank of America		17,000	CTBC Financial Holding		()
		Merrill Lynch	614		Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(94)
32	Straumann Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(508)	20,000	CTBC Financial Holding		
14	Straumann Holding AG	Citibank	(387)	(7.000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(352)
13	Straumann Holding AG Straumann Holding AG	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(32)	(7,000)	Delta Electronics Inc Eclat Textile Co Ltd	Citibank Bank of America	(338)
9	Straumann Holding AG	Merrill Lynch	(22)	(3,000)	Ecial Textile Co Liu	Merrill Lynch	(330)
(111)	Swatch Group AG/The	Credit Suisse	4,127	(107)	Epistar Corp	JP Morgan	(550)
	Swatch Group AG/The	JP Morgan	1,071	1,050	Eva Airways Corp	Bank of America	
`(55)		Bank of America		,	, , , , , ,	Merrill Lynch	(6)
		Merrill Lynch	1,349	9,450	Eva Airways Corp	Citibank	(35)
(42)	Swatch Group AG/The	Citibank	65	10,500	Eva Airways Corp	JP Morgan	(100)
89	Swiss Life Holding AG	Bank of America		23,750	Eva Airways Corp	Deutsche Bank	(134)
12	Swiss Life Holding AG	Merrill Lynch Citibank	175 (47)	27,000	Far Eastern New Century Corp Far EasTone	JP Morgan	(600)
14	Swiss Life Holding AG	JP Morgan	30	(4,000)	Telecommunications Co Ltd	Citibank	(220)
10	Swiss Life Holding AG	Credit Suisse	15	3,000	Feng TAY Enterprise Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,019)
134	Swiss Prime Site AG	Bank of America		(3,000)	Formosa Petrochemical Corp	Citibank	`´ 21 <sup>´</sup>
		Merrill Lynch	(114)	6,000	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	Citibank	63
135	Swiss Prime Site AG	Deutsche Bank	(114)	24,000	Foxconn Technology Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(5,247)
62	Swiss Re AG	Bank of America		(5,000)	Fubon Financial Holding Co Ltd	Citib and	(0.4)
190	Swiss Re AG	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	195 596	(2 333)	Fubon Financial Holding	Citibank	(94)
134	Swisscom AG	Credit Suisse	693	(2,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	186
27	Swisscom AG	JP Morgan	140	(1,507)	Giant Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	245
(343)	UBS Group AG	Bank of America		(10,756)	Hon Hai Precision Industry	Ü	
		Merrill Lynch	124		Co Ltd	Citibank	78
`:	UBS Group AG	JP Morgan	783	(16,000)	Hon Hai Precision Industry		
(5)	UBS Group AG	Credit Suisse	4	(2,000)	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	6,313
(1,066) (540)	UBS Group AG Vifor Pharma AG	Citibank Deutsche Bank	489 650	(2,000)	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,156)
	Vifor Pharma AG	Citibank	115	(2,673)	Hotai Motor Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,366)
564	Vontobel Holding AG	Credit Suisse	(3,193)	78,375	Hua Nan Financial Holdings	oo.ga	(0,000)
193	Vontobel Holding AG	Citibank	(482)		Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	1,375
80	Zurich Insurance Group AG	JP Morgan	428	7,000	Innolux Corp	Citibank	27
79	Zurich Insurance Group AG	Credit Suisse	423	4,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	JP Morgan	95
57	Zurich Insurance Group AG	Citibank	(152)	10,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	Bank of America	
			13,532	3,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	249 103
				1,000	Lite-On Technology Corp	Deutsche Bank	25
4 000	Taiwan			(3,000)	MediaTek Inc	Citibank	(1,947)
1,000	ASE Technology Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(333)	(41,000)	Mega Financial Holding		. /- /
120,000	AU Optronics Corp	Deutsche Bank	(3,290)		Co Ltd	Citibank	(565)
(13,352)		_ cated to ball	(0,200)	5,000	Novatek Microelectronics Corp	JP Morgan	(7,703)
· //	Co Ltd	JP Morgan	1,603	(25,000)	Pegatron Corp	Citibank	(686)
3,060	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	Bank of America		49,000 3,000	Pou Chen Corp President Chain Store Corp	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(2,319) (337)
		Merrill Lynch	(388)	(11,000)	Quanta Computer Inc	Bank of America	
4,000	Chailease Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,208)	(11,000)		Merrill Lynch	(140)
44,640	Chang Hwa Commercial Bank Ltd	Bank of America		(33,000)	Quanta Computer Inc	JP Morgan	1,900
(1 000)	Cheng Shin Rubber	Merrill Lynch	2,026	(45,649)	Shin Kong Financial	Bank of America	
(1,000)	Industry Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	(13)		Holding Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	(220)
	,		(,				

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ
	Taiwan continued				United Kingdom continu		
(44,000)	Shin Kong Financial Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	(327)	(170)	AVEVA Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(431)
(901)	Shin Kong Financial Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan	3	(3,030)	B&M European Value Retail SA	Credit Suisse	354
96,900	SinoPac Financial	· ·		(1,124)	B&M European Value	Bank of America	
(14,900)	Holdings Co Ltd Taiwan Cement Corp	Citibank Bank of America	480	(3,801)	Retail SA B&M European Value	Merrill Lynch	420
(7,700)	Taiwan Cement Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(194) 232	(750)	Retail SA Babcock International	Citibank	1,076
86,910	Taiwan Cooperative	· ·		, ,	Group Plc	Citibank	92
4,120	Financial Holding Co Ltd Taiwan Cooperative	Deutsche Bank	790	(2,608)	Babcock International Group Plc	JP Morgan	2,055
(10,000)	Financial Holding Co Ltd Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd	JP Morgan Bank of America	(18)		BAE Systems Plc BAE Systems Plc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	359
(10,000)	Taiwait Mobile Go Eta	Merrill Lynch	(455)	(0,510)	DAL CYSICIIIS FIC	Merrill Lynch	623
(1,000) 3,000	Taiwan Mobile Co Ltd Taiwan Semiconductor	JP Morgan	(56)	(2,619)	BAE Systems Plc Beazley Plc	Citibank Bank of America	284
3,000	Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	215	(700)	beaziey Pic	Merrill Lynch	(143)
3,000	Taiwan Semiconductor	3.		(1,414)	Beazley Plc	Citibank	`144 <sup>′</sup>
(00)	Manufacturing Co Ltd	Citibank	(8)	97	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Credit Suisse	(171)
	TPK Holding Co Ltd TPK Holding Co Ltd	JP Morgan Citibank	5 (192)	33 301	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(23) (798)
19,000	Uni-President Enterprises	Olubaliik	(102)	119	Berkeley Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(209)
	Corp	Deutsche Bank	1,246	2,420	BHP Group Plc	Bank of America	
42,000	United Microelectronics Corp	Bank of America	(254)	1,094	BHP Group Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	743 160
22,000	United Microelectronics Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(254) (79)	321	BHP Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	98
37,000	United Microelectronics Corp	JP Morgan	169	25	BHP Group Plc	JP Morgan	4
5,000	Yuanta Financial Holding	Bank of America		339	BHP Group Plc	Citibank	(37)
400 000	Co Ltd	Merrill Lynch	16	2,155	Bodycote Plc	JP Morgan	(1,009)
106,000	Yuanta Financial Holding Co Ltd	Citibank	640	1,908 3,188	BP Plc BP Plc	Citibank Bank of America	(428)
35,000	Yuanta Financial Holding	Olubaliik	0.10	0,100	2. 1.0	Merrill Lynch	43
	Co Ltd	Deutsche Bank	112_	3,242	BP Plc	Credit Suisse	352
			(19,666)	(134)	British American Tobacco Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	218
	United Kinadem			(128)	British American Tobacco Plc	Credit Suisse	122
2,719	United Kingdom 3i Group Plc	Bank of America			British American Tobacco Plc	JP Morgan	1
2,713	or Group i ic	Merrill Lynch	(92)	, ,	British American Tobacco Plc	Citibank	791
(829)	Admiral Group Plc	JP Morgan	664	2,388 1,441	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit) British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,369)
591	Aggreko Plc	Credit Suisse	(432)	1,441	British Land CO Fic. The (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(416)
634 341	Aggreko Plc Anglo American Plc	Citibank Bank of America	(276)	711	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(408)
041	7 tigio 7 tiliciloan i lo	Merrill Lynch	(124)	718	British Land Co Plc/The (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(207)
	Anglo American Plc	JP Morgan	(292)	(1,940)	BT Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	202
(2,668)	Antofagasta Plc	Bank of America	4 454	(606)	BTG Plc	Bank of America	202
(1,145)	Antofagasta Plc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	1,451 1,018	, ,		Merrill Lynch	3
	Antofagasta Plc	Deutsche Bank	1,056	(240)	Bunzl Plc	Bank of America	(40)
	Antofagasta Plc	Credit Suisse	1,314	(760)	Bunzl Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(46) 634
	Ashmore Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(70)	(190)	Bunzi Pic	JP Morgan	294
157 735	Associated British Foods Plc Associated British Foods Plc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(119) (522)	1,582	Burberry Group Plc	JP Morgan	(3,981)
389	Associated British Foods Plc	JP Morgan	(233)	640	Burberry Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(1,233)
153	Associated British Foods Plc	Bank of America	( /	220	Burberry Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(238)
404		Merrill Lynch	(109)	749	Burberry Group Plc	Citibank	(1,175)
161	Associated British Foods Plc AstraZeneca Plc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(96) 100	229	Burberry Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(597)
` ,		Bank of America		(4,638)	Capital & Counties	Bank of America	
, ,		Merrill Lynch	(14)	(3.606)	Properties Plc Capital & Counties	Merrill Lynch	1,015
4,519	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	284		Properties Plc	Deutsche Bank	789
1,793	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Citibank	32	(1,518)	Capital & Counties	ID Mans	000
.,,	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Deutsche Bank	89	337	Properties Plc Carnival Plc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	380 (399)
1,792			492	1 337			(399)
1,792 2,247	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'	Credit Suisse	492	29	Carnival Plc	Citibank	(35)
1,792		Bank of America		29 7	Close Brothers Group Plc	Citibank	(35) (4)
1,792 2,247	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A'		119 85			Citibank Bank of America	(4)
1,792 2,247 1,651 1,178 (1,376)	Auto Trader Group Plc '144A' Avast Plc '144A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	119	7 (357)	Close Brothers Group Plc	Citibank	

lolding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation EL
	United Kingdom continu				United Kingdom continu		
(000)	•		44	(0.000)	•		/5
	Cobham Plc	Deutsche Bank	41	(2,022)	Fresnillo Plc	Credit Suisse	(5
308	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Credit Suisse	281	(1,698)	Fresnillo Plc	Citibank	(6
150	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Citibank	16	(1,467)	Fresnillo Plc	Deutsche Bank	(2
451	Coca-Cola HBC AG	Bank of America		(465)		JP Morgan	(1
		Merrill Lynch	166	(5,130)	G4S Plc	Credit Suisse	2
812	Compass Group Plc	Credit Suisse	751	(9,047)	G4S Plc	Citibank	5
1,160	Compass Group Plc	Bank of America		2,736	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Deutsche Bank	(2
		Merrill Lynch	150	254	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	Credit Suisse	
447	Compass Group Plc	Citibank	(111)	(2,002)	Glencore Plc	Bank of America	
1,467	Compass Group Plc	JP Morgan	1,359			Merrill Lynch	5
(113)	Croda International Plc	Bank of America		(16,137)	Glencore Plc	Credit Suisse	6,1
		Merrill Lynch	83	(8,562)	Glencore Plc	Citibank	1,2
(184)	Croda International Plc	Deutsche Bank	135	296	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Credit Suisse	(1
(76)	Croda International Plc	JP Morgan	73	4,709	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Citibank	(2,0
(3,323)	CYBG Plc	Citibank	176	318	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	JP Morgan	(1
	CYBG Plc	Deutsche Bank	67	512	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Bank of America	
	CYBG Plc	Bank of America	-	012	Granton Group i le (Grint)	Merrill Lynch	(4
, ,)		Merrill Lynch	441	614	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	Deutsche Bank	(4
(14.935)	CYBG Plc	JP Morgan	2,224		GVC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	1
	Daily Mail & General	J. Morgan	-,	. ,	J	•	
(555)	Trust Plc 'A'	Citibank	(345)	(1,721)	GVC Holdings Plc	Bank of America	
(736)	Daily Mail & General	Bank of America		(4.700)	CVC Holdings Dis	Merrill Lynch	
(130)	Trust Plc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(716)	(1,736)		Citibank	
(018)	Daily Mail & General	WEITH LYNCH	(710)	(425)		Credit Suisse	1
(910)	Trust Plc 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(902)	962	Halma Plc	Deutsche Bank	3
(274)		Deutsche Bank	(893)	1,540	Hammerson Plc (Reit)	Citibank	(2
(2/4)	Daily Mail & General	ID Massass	(400)	1,470	Hammerson Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(4
(404)	Trust Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	(192)	(924)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Citibank	Ę
	DCC Plc	Credit Suisse	64	(728)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Credit Suisse	6
	DCC Plc	Deutsche Bank	575	(514)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Deutsche Bank	į
. ,	DCC Plc	JP Morgan	100	(197)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc	Bank of America	
294	Derwent London Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(262)	, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	2
429	Diageo Plc	Bank of America		(1,615)	Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(12)	,		Merrill Lynch	3,7
127	Diageo Plc	Credit Suisse	106	(216)	Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	JP Morgan	4
1,109	Diageo Plc	Citibank	(50)		Hikma Pharmaceuticals Plc	Credit Suisse	2,5
1,410	Direct Line Insurance				Hiscox Ltd	Deutsche Bank	-,-
	Group Plc	Citibank	(62)		Hiscox Ltd	Bank of America	•
3,479	Direct Line Insurance			(2,0)	THOOGK Eta	Merrill Lynch	(*
	Group Plc	JP Morgan	94	(292)	Hiscox Ltd	JP Morgan	,
1,550	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Citibank	(122)	. ,	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Bank of America	
2,223	Domino's Pizza Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(577)	(1,144)	Howden Joinery Group Fic	Merrill Lynch	
(5,767)	DS Smith Plc	Credit Suisse	1,361	(1.250)	Howden Joinery Group Plc	Credit Suisse	,
(4,781)	DS Smith Plc	Deutsche Bank	874	(1,258)			2
(420)	DS Smith Plc	JP Morgan	159		Howden Joinery Group Pla	Citibank	,
(1,624)	DS Smith Plc	Bank of America			Howden Joinery Group Plc	JP Morgan	2
, ,		Merrill Lynch	297	(1,028)	HSBC Holdings Plc	Bank of America	
(6.917)	DS Smith Plc	Citibank	1,459			Merrill Lynch	2
,	easyJet Plc	JP Morgan	804		HSBC Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	
(2,025)		Credit Suisse	3,904		HSBC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	
(2,743)		Bank of America		2,925	Inchcape Plc	Credit Suisse	3)
,_,. 10)	,	Merrill Lynch	3,083	(1,701)	Informa Plc	Bank of America	
(672)	easyJet Plc	Citibank	390			Merrill Lynch	
	easyJet Plc	Deutsche Bank	1,073	(1,466)	Informa Plc	Credit Suisse	•
2,895	Electrocomponents Plc	Deutsche Bank	(203)	(843)	Informa Plc	Citibank	
632	Electrocomponents Plc	Bank of America		(680)	Informa Plc	JP Morgan	
032	Figoriocomponents Fig	Merrill Lynch		163	InterContinental Hotels	Bank of America	
1,429	Electrocomponente Pla		(44)		Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	1
,	Electrocomponents Plc	JP Morgan	(174)	428	InterContinental Hotels	•	
1,380	Evraz Plc	Bank of America			Group Plc	Credit Suisse	6
1 610	Euroz Dlo	Merrill Lynch	71	247	InterContinental Hotels	2.22 50.000	`
1,616	Evraz Plc	Credit Suisse	(259)		Group Plc	Citibank	(*
2,040	Evraz Plc	Citibank	(134)	115	InterContinental Hotels	Jubanik	(
709	Experian Plc	Credit Suisse	1,407	"13	Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	
519	Experian Plc	JP Morgan	1,030	424		Denisone Dank	
768	Experian Plc	Citibank	(62)	424	InterContinental Hotels	ID Moreon	,
556	Experian Plc	Deutsche Bank	833	.=-	Group Plc	JP Morgan	(
	Ferguson Plc	Credit Suisse	292	378	Intermediate Capital	0:::1	
(220)	Ferguson Plc	Citibank	527		Group Plc	Citibank	
(1)		Citibank	-		Intertek Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(2
(1)		Bank of America			Intertek Group Plc	Credit Suisse	('
. ,		Merrill Lynch	-	(80)	Intertek Group Plc	Citibank	
(1,809)	Fresnillo Plc	Bank of America		(364)	Intertek Group Plc	JP Morgan	( !
		Merrill Lynch	(351)				

<sup>\*</sup> Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United Kingdom continue	ed			United Kingdom continu	ed	
(185)	Intertek Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(259)	(24)	Merlin Entertainments Plc '144A'	Credit Suisse	(3)
1,059	Investec Plc	Citibank	(278)	(7,341)	Merlin Entertainments		
3,593 613	Investec Plc J Sainsbury Plc	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	(880) (60)	7,511	Plc '144A' Michael Page	Citibank	(3,727)
4,832 2,847	J Sainsbury Plc J Sainsbury Plc	Citibank Deutsche Bank	52 (218)	956	International Plc Michael Page	JP Morgan	(2,203)
8,692	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	(501)		International Plc	Deutsche Bank	(113)
(6,859)	John Wood Group Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,769	845	Michael Page I nternational Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(100)
(1,457)	John Wood Group Plc	Credit Suisse	304	723	Michael Page	·	(100)
(2,340)	John Wood Group Plc	Citibank	1,122	(040)	International Plc	Citibank	(86)
(708) 180	John Wood Group Plc Johnson Matthey Plc	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	389 (113)	773	Micro Focus International Plc Mondi Plc	JP Morgan Citibank	5 (737)
1,391	Jupiter Fund Management Plc	Deutsche Bank	121	386	Mondi Plc	Bank of America	(131)
1,177	Jupiter Fund Management Plc	Credit Suisse	101		World Fie	Merrill Lynch	(174)
(4,009)	Just Eat Plc	Deutsche Bank	3,221	466	Mondi Plc	Deutsche Bank	(210)
(770)	Just Eat Plc	Citibank	229	209	Mondi Plc	Credit Suisse	(53)
(564)	Just Eat Plc	JP Morgan	605	1,615	Moneysupermarket.com	ID M	450
, ,	Kazakhmys Plc	Citibank Bank of America	223	(2.616)	Group Plc National Grid Plc	JP Morgan Bank of America	159
(1,524)	Kazakhmys Plc	Merrill Lynch	436	(2,010)	National Grid Fic	Merrill Lynch	1,547
(2,895)	Kazakhmys Plc	Credit Suisse	2,588	96	Next Plc	Credit Suisse	97
(1,368)	Kazakhmys Plc	JP Morgan	1,371	388	Next Plc	Citibank	(35)
(1,760)	Kingfisher Plc	JP Morgan	185	132	Next Plc	JP Morgan	134
	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	Credit Suisse	(167)	(922)	NMC Health Plc	Credit Suisse	4,281
	Lancashire Holdings Ltd	Citibank	(319)	(575)	NMC Health Plc	Bank of America	2.050
	Lancashire Holdings Ltd Land Securities Group	JP Morgan	(491)	(482)	NMC Health Plc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	2,050 1,104
3,133	Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(2,754)	(165)	NMC Health Plc	Deutsche Bank	588
1,241	Land Securities Group		(=,: -,	(2,790)	Ocado Group Plc	Bank of America	
	Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(1,143)			Merrill Lynch	2,865
3,018	Land Securities Group	Bank of America	// <b></b> >		Ocado Group Plc	JP Morgan	2,118
1,260	Plc (Reit) Land Securities Group	Merrill Lynch	(1,825)	(574) (1,077)	Ocado Group Plc Ocado Group Plc	Credit Suisse Citibank	1,082 498
1,200	Plc (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(762)	(1,077)	Ocado Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	128
3,079	Land Securities Group	Doutoon o Dank	(. 02)	1,768	Pearson Plc	Credit Suisse	(459)
	Plc (Reit)	Citibank	(495)	2,107	Pearson Plc	Deutsche Bank	(418)
	Legal & General Group Plc	Citibank	(315)	748	Pearson Plc	JP Morgan	(194)
4,810	Legal & General Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(814)	(726)	Pennon Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(167)
21,874	Lloyds Banking Group Pla	Deutsche Bank Citibank	(876)	(802)	Pennon Group Plc Persimmon Plc	Deutsche Bank	(58)
11,420 51,511	Lloyds Banking Group Plc Lloyds Banking Group Plc	JP Morgan	(222) (2,551)	1,495 2,874	Petrofac Ltd	Deutsche Bank Deutsche Bank	(2,564) (172)
	London Stock Exchange	or worgan	(2,001)	(2,218)	Phoenix Group Holdings Plc	Credit Suisse	138
( - /	Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	(74)	(38)		Citibank	1
(86)	London Stock Exchange	Bank of America		(1,908)	Phoenix Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	118
(470)	Group Plc	Merrill Lynch	(16)	1,278	Playtech Plc	JP Morgan	124
(179)	London Stock Exchange Group Plc	ID Morgan	(100)	(550)	Prudential Plc	Bank of America	100
15,357	Man Group Plc/Jersey	JP Morgan Bank of America	(198)	(485)	Prudential Plc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	198 369
.0,00.	man ereap i iereereey	Merrill Lynch	(679)	(396)	Prudential Plc	JP Morgan	378
6,362	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Citibank	(1,271)	(1,140)	Prudential Plc	Credit Suisse	846
7,966	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Bank of America		24,554	Quilter Plc '144A'	Bank of America	(0.000)
2.000	Marks 9 Casassa Casas Dia	Merrill Lynch	(3,657)	7.000	Ouiltee Die (444A)	Merrill Lynch	(3,363)
3,008 1,669	Marks & Spencer Group Plc Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(1,520) (872)	7,698 (91)	Quilter Plc '144A' Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	(1,054)
1,593	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Bank of America	(072)	(31)	Reckitt Berickiser Group i ic	Merrill Lynch	(88)
.,000	manie a speniesi sieup i is	Merrill Lynch	772	(577)	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(1,328)
1,272	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Citibank	616	(487)	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	JP Morgan	(1,121)
333	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	161	483	RELX Plc	Credit Suisse	529
601	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	291	230	RELX Plc	JP Morgan	241
(5,202) (1,160)	Mediclinic International Plc Mediclinic International Plc	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	2,031	593 (82)	RELX Plc Renishaw Plc	Citibank Bank of America	(23)
(1,100)	modolino memalona i le	Merrill Lynch	453	(02)	TOMORIUW I IO	Merrill Lynch	11
(960)	Meggitt Plc	Credit Suisse	144	(86)	Renishaw Plc	JP Morgan	419
(4,265)	Melrose Industries Plc	Citibank	537	(4,993)	Rentokil Initial Plc	Deutsche Bank	603
(18,885)	Melrose Industries Plc	Deutsche Bank	3,963	(1,427)	Rentokil Initial Plc	Citibank	177
(8,948)	Melrose Industries Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,878	(1,303)	Rentokil Initial Plc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	157

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United Kingdom continu	ed			United Kingdom continu	ed.	
710	Rightmove Plc	Citibank	41	3,257	Tate & Lyle Plc	Deutsche Bank	(2,227)
4,663	Rightmove Plc	Bank of America		18,533	Taylor Wimpey Plc	JP Morgan	(2,478
4,003	Rightinove Fic	Merrill Lynch	701	2,132	Taylor Wimpey Plc	Citibank	(63
3,228	Rightmove Plc	Credit Suisse	627	(7,103)	Tesco Plc	Citibank	569
			570		Tesco Pic		509
2,525	Rightmove Plc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse		(2,475)	lesco Pic	Bank of America	505
927 278	Rio Tinto Plc Rio Tinto Plc		1,135	(1.066)	Topos Dio	Merrill Lynch	505
		Citibank	(453)	(1,266)	Tesco Plc	Credit Suisse	256
(142,852)	Rolls Royce Holdings Plc	Bank of America		(3,582)	Tesco Plc	JP Morgan	723
(44.202)	Dalla Davisa Haldinas Dla	Merrill Lynch	- (47)	(470)	TUI AG	Credit Suisse	515
	Rolls Royce Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	(47)	(178)	Tullett Prebon Plc	Citibank	(6
(40,825)	Rolls Royce Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(46)	(324)	Tullett Prebon Plc	Deutsche Bank	(8)
(2,430)	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	Bank of America		174	Unilever Plc	JP Morgan	391
(575)	Dalla Da da Halafa da Dia	Merrill Lynch	1,574	458	Unilever Plc	Citibank	(151)
(575)	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	362	273	Unilever Plc	Deutsche Bank	440
(583)		Deutsche Bank	378	391	Unilever Plc	Credit Suisse	716
(11,268)	Royal Bank of Scotland			541	United Utilities Group Plc	JP Morgan	44
	Group Plc	Citibank	407	18,910	Vodafone Group Plc	Citibank	892
(70)	Royal Bank of Scotland			12,621	Vodafone Group Plc	JP Morgan	(1,461
	Group Plc	Credit Suisse	17	3,002	Vodafone Group Plc	Bank of America	
647	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	130
		Merrill Lynch	(391)	3,332	Vodafone Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	144
884	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	529	6,729	Vodafone Group Plc	Credit Suisse	(57)
960	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	Citibank	(796)	(2,073)	Weir Group Plc/The	Deutsche Bank	2,047
365	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	189	(270)	Weir Group Plc/The	Credit Suisse	101
448	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	JP Morgan	135	(1,513)	Weir Group Plc/The	Bank of America	
352	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	Bank of America			•	Merrill Lynch	1,494
	•	Merrill Lynch	(210)	(246)	Weir Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	466
208	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	Credit Suisse	129	(521)	Whitbread Plc	Bank of America	
12,129	Royal Mail Plc	Deutsche Bank	(4,749)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(459)
1,407	Royal Mail Plc	Citibank	(283)	(15)	Whitbread Plc	Credit Suisse	(17
(5,414)	-	Bank of America		(3)	Whitbread Plc	Deutsche Bank	(3)
(0, )	o o.oupo	Merrill Lynch	24	` ,	Whitbread Plc	JP Morgan	(208)
(125)	RPC Group Plc	Citibank	(1)	5,031	William Hill Plc	Bank of America	• •
	RPC Group Plc	Credit Suisse	1	0,001	vviiiai i i iii i i ic	Merrill Lynch	(133)
	RPC Group Plc	JP Morgan	5	3,899	William Hill Plc	Credit Suisse	(763)
	RSA Insurance Group Plc	JP Morgan	(224)	203	William Hill Plc	Deutsche Bank	(705)
	RSA Insurance Group Pic	Deutsche Bank	9	6,228	Wm Morrison	Deutsche Dank	(5)
3,621	Sage Group Plc/The	Citibank	(947)	0,220	Supermarkets Plc	Deutsche Bank	(1,226)
		Deutsche Bank	121	(220)			(1,220)
355	Sage Group Plc/The Schroders Plc			(328)	Workspace Group Plc (Reit)	Bank of America	252
, ,		Credit Suisse	729	(270)	Wardenana Crassa Dia (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	253
(444)		Citibank	852	(379)	Workspace Group Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	366
. ,	Schroders Plc	JP Morgan	597	430	WPP Plc	Citibank	(138)
202	Severn Trent Plc	Bank of America					45,569
		Merrill Lynch	52				
	Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	976		United States		
	Shaftesbury Plc (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	523	(967)	2U Inc	Citibank	2,199
2,450	Smith & Nephew Plc	Deutsche Bank	857		2U Inc	Bank of America	2,100
319	Smith & Nephew Plc	Credit Suisse	308	(102)	20 1110	Merrill Lynch	1,166
249	Smith & Nephew Plc	Bank of America		(344)	2U Inc	JP Morgan	1,857
		Merrill Lynch	87	, ,	2U Inc	Credit Suisse	3,044
(510)	Smiths Group Plc	Bank of America		, ,	3M Co	Bank of America	3,044
		Merrill Lynch	228	(40)	SIVI CO		224
(420)	Smiths Group Plc	Citibank	301	205	Agran'a Ing	Merrill Lynch	224
, ,	Smiths Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	328	395	Aaron's Inc	Bank of America	(055)
. ,	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	Credit Suisse	140	007	A'- I	Merrill Lynch	(255)
	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	JP Morgan	272	237	Aaron's Inc	Citibank	(363)
. ,	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	Deutsche Bank	320	(80)	Abbott Laboratories	Citibank	35
1,377	SSE Plc	Bank of America		(70)	Abbott Laboratories	Credit Suisse	66
.,011	- 3 - 1 - 10	Merrill Lynch	(101)	165	AbbVie Inc	Credit Suisse	(198)
(609)	St James's Place Plc	Bank of America	, , ,	437	AbbVie Inc	Citibank	(1,935)
(000)	C. Carries of later 1 lo	Merrill Lynch	495	67	AbbVie Inc	JP Morgan	(80)
(711)	St James's Place Plc	Deutsche Bank	578	268	AbbVie Inc	Bank of America	
	St James's Place Plc	JP Morgan	755			Merrill Lynch	(512
	Standard Chartered Plc	•		(1,242)	Acadia Healthcare Co Inc	Credit Suisse	568
		Citibank	197	(193)	Acadia Realty Trust (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	278
٠,	Standard Chartered Plc*	Credit Suisse	-	99	Accenture Plc 'A'	Bank of America	
(1,230)	Standard Chartered Plc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	212
// 000	00-1-117 11	Merrill Lynch	(63)	162	Accenture Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	576
(4,263)		Credit Suisse	192	68	Accenture Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	249
2,064	Tate & Lyle Plc	Bank of America			Activision Blizzard Inc	Citibank	(21)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,411)		Activision Blizzard Inc	JP Morgan	475
444	Tate & Lyle Plc	Citibank	(307)	( )			., 0

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

11.12.	P	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11.14	Post data	0	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
104	Acuity Brands Inc	JP Morgan	(2,150)	(220)	Alcoa Corp	Bank of America	
42	Acuity Brands Inc	Citibank	(652)			Merrill Lynch	761
65	Acuity Brands Inc	Bank of America	(004)	(173)	Alcoa Corp	Credit Suisse	549
4	Acuity Branda Inc	Merrill Lynch	(884)	(177)		Citibank Bank of America	490
(316)	Acuity Brands Inc Adient Plc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(83) 1,458	(70)	Alexandria Real Estate Equities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(73)
	Adient Plc	Citibank	(18)	(40)	Alexion Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	646
33	Adobe Inc	Credit Suisse	(200)	(1)	Align Technology Inc	Bank of America	0.10
58	Adobe Inc	Citibank	(614)	( )	g	Merrill Lynch	42
(875)	ADT Inc	Credit Suisse	`110 <sup>′</sup>	(40)	Align Technology Inc	Citibank	1,128
105	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Citibank	39	(33)	Alleghany Corp	Bank of America	
124	Adtalem Global Education Inc	Credit Suisse	(77)			Merrill Lynch	572
40	Advance Auto Parts Inc	JP Morgan	(22)	(10)	Alleghany Corp	Citibank	223
40	Advance Auto Parts Inc	Citibank	(399)	(9)	Alleghany Corp	Credit Suisse	36
101	Advanced Energy Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(162)	(85)	Allergan Plc Allergan Plc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	1,248 2,273
(1,667)		Bank of America	(102)	(166)	Allete Inc	Bank of America	2,213
(1,007)	Advanced Micro Devices inc	Merrill Lynch	(344)	(100)	Allete IIIC	Merrill Lynch	80
(575)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	JP Morgan	(371)	50	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Bank of America	00
(564)	Advanced Micro Devices Inc	Citibank	(202)		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Merrill Lynch	(158)
(153)	AECOM	Bank of America	, ,	82	Alliance Data Systems Corp	JP Morgan	(709)
		Merrill Lynch	279	89	Alliance Data Systems Corp	Citibank	(546)
, ,	AECOM	Citibank	349	(110)	Alliant Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	(19)
818	AerCap Holdings NV	JP Morgan	(3,966)	(130)	Alliant Energy Corp	JP Morgan	187
1,587	AES Corp/VA	JP Morgan	(299)	220	Allison Transmission	0 - 12 0 1	(400)
360	AES Corp/VA	Citibank	(298)	160	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(168)
810 (118)	AES Corp/VA Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(327) 1,044	160	Allison Transmission Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(360)
(110)	Affiliated Managers Group Inc	Bank of America	1,044	1,922	Allison Transmission	or worgan	(300)
(121)	7 miliated Managere Creap inc	Merrill Lynch	771	1,022	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(2,927)
1,138	Aflac Inc	Bank of America		65	Allstate Corp/The	Credit Suisse	(8)
		Merrill Lynch	82	556	Allstate Corp/The	Citibank	(952)
147	Aflac Inc	Credit Suisse	151	52	Allstate Corp/The	Bank of America	
650	Aflac Inc	JP Morgan	670			Merrill Lynch	(14)
80	AGCO Corp	JP Morgan	(456)	1,340	Ally Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(347)
298	AGCO Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,585)	1,801	Ally Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(595)
190 532	AGCO Corp Agilent Technologies Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(18) (3,313)	495 (232)	Ally Financial Inc Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank Citibank	(359) (40)
92	Agilent Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(3,313)	(330)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America	(40)
02	Agueric recrimenegace into	Merrill Lynch	(86)	(666)	7 anylam i marmaodatoato mo	Merrill Lynch	21
193	Agilent Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,731)	(368)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	709
123	Agilent Technologies Inc	Citibank	(151)	(334)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	245
(428)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	2,084	(149)	Alnylam Pharmaceuticals Inc	Deutsche Bank	9
(557)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	2,900	7	Alphabet Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(224)	Agios Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(388)
4.505	ACNIC Investment Com (Doit)	Merrill Lynch	303	(10)		Citibank	300
1,505 1,742	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit) AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,077) (1,941)	(119) (265)	Altria Group Inc Altria Group Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	244
1,094	AGNC Investment Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(1,201)	(203)	Aitha Group inc	Merrill Lynch	584
,	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Bank of America	(1,201)	(177)	Altria Group Inc	Citibank	501
(===)	- ·g =g · · · · · · · · · =	Merrill Lynch	(389)	811	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(467)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Credit Suisse	(981)			Merrill Lynch	(792)
(180)	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	Citibank	(473)	62	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(151)
, ,	Agnico Eagle Mines Ltd	JP Morgan	(269)	100	AMC Networks Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(115)
285	Akamai Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	(403)	90	Amdocs Ltd	Credit Suisse	(156)
642	Akamai Technologies Inc	Bank of America	(455)	183	Amedisys Inc	Citibank	203
225	Akamai Taahnalagiga Ing	Merrill Lynch	(455)	(89)	AMERCO	Bank of America	1 662
325 182	Akamai Technologies Inc Akamai Technologies Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(964) (96)	(28)	AMERCO	Merrill Lynch Citibank	1,662 387
207	Alarm.com Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(00)		AMERCO	Credit Suisse	1,132
		Merrill Lynch	(108)	(10)		JP Morgan	119
(90)	Alaska Air Group Inc	Credit Suisse	204	443	Ameren Corp	Credit Suisse	647
(320)	Alaska Air Group Inc	Bank of America		73	Ameren Corp	JP Morgan	107
		Merrill Lynch	938	73	Ameren Corp	Citibank	(123)
	Alaska Air Group Inc	Citibank	187	180	American Airlines Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(235)
, ,	Alaska Air Group Inc	JP Morgan	248	(120)	American Campus	0 - 11 0 :	100
	Albemarle Corp	Credit Suisse	45	(4.47)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	182
	Albemarle Corp Albemarle Corp	Citibank Bank of America	1,451	(147)	American Campus Communities Inc (Reit)	ID Morgan	79
(211)	Albertatie Corp	Merrill Lynch	1,002	(971)	American Campus	JP Morgan Bank of America	19
(335)	Albemarle Corp	JP Morgan	1,951	(3/1)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	799

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
1,032	American Eagle Outfitters Inc	Bank of America		124	AO Smith Corp	Bank of America	
19	American Electric Power	Merrill Lynch	(2,442)	(92)	Aon Plc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(817) 29
19	Co Inc	Citibank	(27)	269	Apartment Investment &	Bank of America	29
252	American Electric Power				Management Co 'A' (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(181)
5	Co Inc American Electric Power	JP Morgan Bank of America	439	120	Apartment Investment & Management Co 'A' (Reit)	JP Morgan	23
3	Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	3	150	Apergy Corp	Credit Suisse	(964)
83	American Electric Power			120	Apergy Corp	JP Morgan	(771)
252	Co Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	145 (519)	592 93	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(308)
252 121	American Express Co American Express Co	JP Morgan	(249)	432	Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit) Apple Hospitality Inc (Reit)	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(83) (225)
122	American Express Co	Bank of America	(249)	40	Apple Inc	JP Morgan	(933)
	, anondari Express se	Merrill Lynch	(270)	45	Apple Inc	Citibank	(238)
128	American Express Co	Citibank	(553)	123	Applied Industrial		( /
396	American Financial Group				Technologies Inc	Citibank	(169)
	Inc/OH	Credit Suisse	(1,448)	177	Applied Industrial		
119	American Financial Group Inc/OH	ID Margan	(425)	224	Technologies Inc	Deutsche Bank	(127)
(256)	American Homes 4 Rent	JP Morgan	(435)	321	Applied Materials Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(656)
(230)	(Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(124)	140	Applied Materials Inc	Citibank	(51)
(822)	American Homes 4 Rent	or worgan	(124)	(78)	AptarGroup Inc	JP Morgan	75
(- )	(Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(147)		Aptiv Plc	JP Morgan	835
(73)	American International	Bank of America	, ,	(955)	Aqua America Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,541)
	Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	56	(250)	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Bank of America	
(597)	American International			(		Merrill Lynch	643
(500)	Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(551)	(200)	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co	Credit Suisse	187
(562)	American International Group Inc	JP Morgan	(519)	, ,	Archer-Daniels-Midland Co Arconic Inc	Citibank Bank of America	584
70	American National	or worgan	(515)	(273)	Alconic inc	Merrill Lynch	32
	Insurance Co	JP Morgan	(68)	(856)	Arconic Inc	Credit Suisse	391
10	American National	· ·	, ,	(1,475)	Arconic Inc	Citibank	648
	Insurance Co	Deutsche Bank	(11)	(110)	Arista Networks Inc	Bank of America	
	American Tower Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,074)	(40)	A data National allow	Merrill Lynch	339
(49)	American Tower Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(272)	(48)	Arista Networks Inc Arista Networks Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	903 1,496
(10)	American Tower Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(147)	256	Armstrong World	Bank of America	1,490
	American Water Works Co Inc	Bank of America			Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	170
		Merrill Lynch	(102)	90	Armstrong World	•	
(- /		JP Morgan	(491)		Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	125
` '		Citibank	20	133	Armstrong World	O'Cheed	40
107 40	Ameriprise Financial Inc Ameriprise Financial Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(411) (126)	110	Industries Inc Arrow Electronics Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	48 (478)
135	Ameriprise Financial Inc	Citibank	(922)	80	Arrow Electronics Inc	Bank of America	(470)
145	Ametek Inc	Credit Suisse	(438)		7 11 21 21 21 11 21 11 2	Merrill Lynch	(360)
170	Ametek Inc	Citibank	(465)	180	Arrow Electronics Inc	Credit Suisse	(491)
189	Ametek Inc	JP Morgan	(425)	200	Arrow Electronics Inc	Citibank	(310)
727	Amgen Inc	JP Morgan	(2,834)	(61)	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Credit Suisse	(90)
128	Amgen Inc	Bank of America		(70)	Arthur J Gallagher & Co	JP Morgan	(101) 44
152	Amgen Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(244) (505)	(107)	Arthur J Gallagher & Co Arthur J Gallagher & Co	Citibank Bank of America	44
193	Amgen Inc	Citibank	(609)	(409)	, a and o Gallagrici & CO	Merrill Lynch	(458)
(352)	3	Credit Suisse	4,334	183	ASGN Inc	Bank of America	(155)
, ,	Analog Devices Inc	Deutsche Bank	258			Merrill Lynch	(1,074)
, ,	Analog Devices Inc	Citibank	207	190	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	164
(60)		JP Morgan	86	100	Ashland Global Holdings Inc	Citibank	190
(55)	Analog Devices Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	546	521	Aspen Technology Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(163)
1,547	Annaly Capital	WICHINI LYNICH	5 <del>4</del> 0	50	Aspen Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	(69)
1,041	Management Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(921)	80	Aspen Technology Inc	JP Morgan	(29)
2,756	Annaly Capital	Bank of America	ζ- /	(86)	Assurant Inc	Bank of America	(15)
	Management Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,703)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	(356)
2,769	Annaly Capital			688	Assured Guaranty Ltd	JP Morgan	(3,219)
00	Management Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(1,253)			Credit Suisse	(106)
32 28	ANSYS Inc ANSYS Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(168)	, ,	AT&T Inc AT&T Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(257)
	/ 11 10 1 0 IIIC		(183)	(410)	AT CALL THE	Merrill Lynch	136
20		Mettill I Aucu				y11011	
62	ANSYS Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	, ,	(617)	AT&T Inc	Citibank	743
	ANSYS Inc ANSYS Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(519) (418)	(617) 613	AT&T Inc Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Citibank Credit Suisse	743 (2,263)
62		JP Morgan	(519)				

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
247	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	JP Morgan	(912)	612	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,426)
566	Athene Holding Ltd 'A'	Citibank	(1,278)	602	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	JP Morgan	(1,743)
(60)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(430)	371	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	Bank of America	
(232)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	Citibank	227			Merrill Lynch	(864)
(249)	Atlassian Corp Plc 'A'	JP Morgan	(1,783)	509	Bed Bath & Beyond Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,473)
(110)	Atmos Energy Corp	Bank of America		(112)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	228			Merrill Lynch	1,681
83	Automatic Data			(79)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Credit Suisse	57
000	Processing Inc	Citibank	(263)	(179)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	Citibank	2,089
266	Automatic Data	C	450	(250)	BeiGene Ltd ADR	JP Morgan	806
1/12	Processing Inc Automatic Data	Credit Suisse Bank of America	153	100	Bemis Co Inc	Bank of America	7
143	Processing Inc	Merrill Lynch	59	84	Bemis Co Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	6
258	Automatic Data	Merriii Lyricii	39	90	Bemis Co Inc	Citibank	31
230	Processing Inc	JP Morgan	177	(90)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Bank of America	
(99)	AutoNation Inc	Deutsche Bank	(12)	(30)	Derkstille Hattlaway IIIC D	Merrill Lynch	241
` '	AutoNation Inc	Bank of America	(12)	(6)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	58
(.00)	, later latie ine	Merrill Lynch	(19)	(137)	Berkshire Hathaway Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	1,330
(134)	AutoNation Inc	JP Morgan	161	(130)	,	Credit Suisse	91
` 3	AutoZone Inc	Bank of America		825	Best Buy Co Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	112		,	Merrill Lynch	(3,633)
15	AutoZone Inc	Credit Suisse	194	321	Best Buy Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,755)
8	AutoZone Inc	Citibank	(172)	323	Best Buy Co Inc	JP Morgan	(2,188)
194	AvalonBay	Bank of America		84	Best Buy Co Inc	Citibank	(456)
	Communities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	19	(25)	Bio-Rad Laboratories Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	294
77	Avery Dennison Corp	Bank of America		(93)	Bio-Techne Corp	Credit Suisse	694
		Merrill Lynch	55	(30)	Bio-Techne Corp	Bank of America	
301	Avery Dennison Corp	Deutsche Bank	213	(00)	D's Tealers Orac	Merrill Lynch	163
57 704	Avery Dennison Corp	Citibank	164	(30)	Bio-Techne Corp	JP Morgan	110
781 385	AXA Equitable Holdings Inc AXA Equitable Holdings Inc	Citibank	(371)	(32) 242	Bio-Techne Corp Biogen Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	271 (2,154)
	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(404) 892	162	Biogen Inc	Citibank	(2,134)
	Axalta Coating Systems Ltd	Citibank	127	234	Biogen Inc	JP Morgan	(1,793)
210	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Citibank	17	215	Biogen Inc	Bank of America	
245	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	81	2.0	2.0900	Merrill Lynch	(1,838)
213	Axis Capital Holdings Ltd	Bank of America		(9)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Credit Suisse	(2)
		Merrill Lynch	187	(219)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Bank of America	
(233)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Credit Suisse	434			Merrill Lynch	828
(303)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	JP Morgan	565	(66)	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	Citibank	281
(604)	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Bank of America		, ,	BioMarin Pharmaceutical Inc	JP Morgan	(28)
		Merrill Lynch	1,012	478	BJ's Wholesale Club	Bank of America	
	Baker Hughes a GE Co	Citibank	544	(450)	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(707)
` ,	Ball Corp	Credit Suisse	285 583		Black Hills Corp	Citibank	293
	Ball Corp Bank of Hawaii Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse			Black Hills Corp	JP Morgan	(180)
323	Bank of Hawaii Corp	Citibank	(374) (1,123)	(123)	Blackstone Mortgage Trust Inc (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	279
	Bank OZK	Bank of America	(1,120)	1,659	Bloomin' Brands Inc	JP Morgan	(520)
(0.0)	24 92.1	Merrill Lynch	1,184	241	Bloomin' Brands Inc	Citibank	(179)
(1,137)	Bank OZK	Citibank	2,349	(156)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Citibank	846
(891)	Bank OZK	JP Morgan	2,451	(40)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Credit Suisse	485
(647)	Bank OZK	Credit Suisse	1,868	(156)	Bluebird Bio Inc	Bank of America	
(150)	BankUnited Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	821
		Merrill Lynch	200	, ,	Bluebird Bio Inc	JP Morgan	497
(1,624)	Barrick Gold Corp	Credit Suisse	454	15	Boeing Co/The	Credit Suisse	(203)
(420)	Barrick Gold Corp	Bank of America		70	Boeing Co/The	Citibank	(511)
(440)	Desire Cald Com	Merrill Lynch	(134)	26	Boeing Co/The	JP Morgan	(352)
, ,	Barrick Gold Corp	Citibank	(91)	35	Boeing Co/The	Bank of America	
, ,	Bausch Health Cos Inc	Citibank	(1.150)	(91)	BOK Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	(31)
580 66	Baxter International Inc Baxter International Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(1,159) (198)	(81)	DOIX i mancial COIP	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	401
76	Baxter International Inc	Bank of America	` '	(168)	BOK Financial Corp	Citibank	750
		Merrill Lynch	(177)	, ,	Booking Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
149	Baxter International Inc	Credit Suisse	(447)	( ' /	5g <del>.</del>	Merrill Lynch	487
(120)	BB&T Corp	Bank of America	` '	(3)	Booking Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	264
/	•	Merrill Lynch	145	195	Booz Allen Hamilton	Ü	
(109)	BB&T Corp	Credit Suisse	243		Holding Corp	JP Morgan	400
(239)	Becton Dickinson and Co	Bank of America		245	Booz Allen Hamilton	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,422)		Holding Corp	Merrill Lynch	261
		•				, ,	
(99)	Becton Dickinson and Co	JP Morgan	(138)	890	Booz Allen Hamilton	•	
(182)	Becton Dickinson and Co Becton Dickinson and Co Becton Dickinson and Co	•		890		Citibank	183

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	LOIX	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	LOK
	United States continued				United States continued		
181	Booz Allen Hamilton			831	Cadence Design Systems Inc	Bank of America	
210	Holding Corp	Credit Suisse	479 (765)	(510)	Cassara Entertainment Carn	Merrill Lynch	(3,275)
219 372	BorgWarner Inc BorgWarner Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	60	(519)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	107
77	Boston Properties Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(75)	(1,337)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	JP Morgan	(36)
(164)	Boston Scientific Corp	Bank of America		(106)	Caesars Entertainment Corp	Credit Suisse	(3)
(200)	Destan Scientific Com	Merrill Lynch	(113)		Caesars Entertainment Corp	Deutsche Bank	951 553
(300) (136)	Boston Scientific Corp Boston Scientific Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(250) (13)	. , ,	Caesars Entertainment Corp Camden Property Trust (Reit)	Citibank Citibank	115
296	Bottomline Technologies	Ollibariik	(10)	(582)		Bank of America	
	DE Inc	Citibank	(462)			Merrill Lynch	1,919
607	Box Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(870)	(419)	Cantel Medical Corp	JP Morgan	1,055
242	Brinker International Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(729)	(273)	Cantel Medical Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(122)
446	Brinker International Inc	JP Morgan	(1,775)	(656)	Cantel Medical Corp	Citibank	616
128	Brinker International Inc	Credit Suisse	(509)	198	Capital One Financial Corp	Bank of America	
230	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	JP Morgan	(262)			Merrill Lynch	(457)
7	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Citibank	(14)	377	Capital One Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(1,010)
1,125	Bristol-Myers Squibb Co	Bank of America	(1.140)	119	Capital One Financial Corp	Citibank	(430) 813
429	Brixmor Property Group	Merrill Lynch	(1,149)	(130) (387)	Capri Holdings Ltd Capri Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	3,239
720	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(346)	(411)		Citibank	2,501
(37)	Broadcom Inc	JP Morgan	1,635	110	Cardinal Health Inc	Bank of America	
(37)	Broadcom Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(390)
20	Drandridge Financial	Merrill Lynch	1,668	130	Cardinal Health Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(445)
29	Broadridge Financial Solutions Inc	Credit Suisse	222	(460) (15)	CarMax Inc CarMax Inc	Citibank	(416) (11)
436	Broadridge Financial	Ordan Calodo		(78)	CarMax Inc	JP Morgan	(71)
	Solutions Inc	JP Morgan	3,012	(100)	Carnival Corp	Credit Suisse	`55 <sup>°</sup>
43	Broadridge Financial	Bank of America		60	Carter's Inc	Credit Suisse	(629)
54	Solutions Inc Broadridge Financial	Merrill Lynch	141	80	Carter's Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(692)
34	Solutions Inc	Citibank	55	79	Carter's Inc	JP Morgan	(1,259)
339	Brookfield Asset			40	Casey's General Stores Inc	Bank of America	
	Management Inc 'A'	Citibank	(349)		•	Merrill Lynch	(92)
110	Brookfield Asset	Bank of America		(438)	Catalent Inc	Bank of America	
611	Management Inc 'A' Brookfield Property Inc	Merrill Lynch	(189)	(582)	Catalent Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	58 (77)
011	(Reit) 'A'	Citibank	(909)	(356)		JP Morgan	202
271	Brookfield Property Inc		(555)	(559)	Catalent Inc	Citibank	686
	(Reit) 'A'	JP Morgan	(469)	(38)	Caterpillar Inc	Bank of America	
	Brown & Brown Inc	Citibank	271	(44.4)	0	Merrill Lynch	247
	Brown-Forman Corp 'B' Brown-Forman Corp 'B'	Citibank Bank of America	264	(114)	Caterpillar Inc Caterpillar Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	359 459
(203)	Brown-r offilian Corp B	Merrill Lynch	255	, ,	Cathay General Bancorp	Credit Suisse	(1,716)
1,029	Bruker Corp	Citibank	(913)	273	Cathay General Bancorp	JP Morgan	(744)
		Credit Suisse	2,359	317	Cathay General Bancorp	Bank of America	
, ,	Brunswick Corp/DE	JP Morgan	1,253	(422)	Chan Clabal Madata Inc	Merrill Lynch	(557)
(559) (550)	•	Citibank Bank of America	1,857	(133)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(434)
(000)	30	Merrill Lynch	941	(176)	Cboe Global Markets Inc	Citibank	42
(470)	Bunge Ltd	Citibank	227	`119 <sup>´</sup>	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Citibank	(223)
(302)	Bunge Ltd	JP Morgan	492	545	CBRE Group Inc 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(1,245)
	Bunge Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	427	245 240	CBRE Group Inc 'A' CBRE Group Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(729) (705)
239	Burlington Stores Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,636)	240	CBS Corp 'B'	Citibank	41
37	Burlington Stores Inc	Citibank	(42)	482	CBS Corp 'B'	JP Morgan	(25)
(441)	BWX Technologies Inc	Bank of America		211	CBS Corp 'B'	Bank of America	
(440)	DM/V To observe the size of the	Merrill Lynch	1,079	0-	CDV Clob-Li	Merrill Lynch	127
. ,	BWX Technologies Inc BWX Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	419 575	87	CDK Global Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(253)
	BWX Technologies Inc	Citibank	248	403	CDK Global Inc	Citibank	(1,056)
	Cable One Inc	Bank of America		274	CDK Global Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,023)
		Merrill Lynch	3	198	CDW Corp/DE	Bank of America	
		JP Morgan	(76)	100	CDW Corr /DF	Merrill Lynch	(578)
209 768	Cabot Oil & Gas Corp Cabot Oil & Gas Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	(273) (303)	198 143	CDW Corp/DE CDW Corp/DE	JP Morgan Citibank	(768) (672)
700	•	JP Morgan	(3,834)	256	CDW Corp/DE CDW Corp/DE	Credit Suisse	(903)
775	Cadence Design Systems inc						
775 575	Cadence Design Systems Inc Cadence Design Systems Inc Cadence Design Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,791)	89	Celanese Corp	Credit Suisse	(745)

Holding	Decorintion	Countownowhy	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Decorintion	Countamout	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
255	Celanese Corp	Citibank	(846)	5	Chevron Corp	JP Morgan	(14)
94	Celanese Corp	Bank of America	(404)	1,136	Chimera Investment Corp	ID Morgon	(692)
283	Celgene Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(404) (395)	8	(Reit) Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(682)
73	Celgene Corp	JP Morgan	(111)			Merrill Lynch	(327)
481	Celgene Corp	Bank of America		10	Chipotle Mexican Grill Inc	Citibank	(55)
(386)	Centene Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(410) 48	216	Choice Hotels International Inc	Citibank	(377)
` ,	Centene Corp	Bank of America	40	(236)	Chubb Ltd	Citibank	544
` ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(254)	(52)	Chubb Ltd	JP Morgan	(124)
	Centene Corp	Credit Suisse	14	, ,	Chubb Ltd	Credit Suisse	(38)
(1,865)	Centennial Resource Development Inc/DE 'A'	Citibank	2,657	(138)	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(133)
(1,053)	Centennial Resource	Ollibariik	2,001	(178)	Church & Dwight Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(209)
()	Development Inc/DE 'A'	Credit Suisse	1,670	132	Ciena Corp	Credit Suisse	(157)
(645)	Centennial Resource	JP Morgan	1,023	(43)	Cigna Corp	Bank of America	333
105	Development Inc/DE 'A' CenterPoint Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	(207)	(80)	Cimarex Energy Co	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	722
1,626	CenterPoint Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(3,206)	(91)	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	(230)
(530)	•	JP Morgan	(229)	(96)	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Bank of America	
(490)	•	Citibank Credit Suisse	(285) 256	(62)	Cincinnati Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	(134)
(1,141) (425)	Ceridian HCM Holding Inc	JP Morgan	95	(130)	Cinemark Holdings Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(157) 66
75	Cerner Corp	Bank of America		52	Cintas Corp	Bank of America	-
		Merrill Lynch	58			Merrill Lynch	13
170 90	Cerner Corp Cerner Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	38 (51)	60	Cintas Corp Cirrus Logic Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	(8) (292)
163	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	JP Morgan	(679)	524	Cisco Systems Inc	Citibank	(1,583)
330	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	()	678	Cisco Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(699)
		Merrill Lynch	(818)	47	CIT Group Inc	Bank of America	
583	CH Robinson Worldwide Inc Charles River Laboratories	Citibank	(1,343)	570	CIT Group Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(97) (1,885)
(40)	International Inc	Credit Suisse	254	154	CIT Group Inc	Citibank	(301)
(37)	Charles River Laboratories	Bank of America		211	Citigroup Inc	Credit Suisse	(824)
(77)	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	238	245	Citigroup Inc	JP Morgan	(982)
(77)	Charles River Laboratories International Inc	JP Morgan	587	678	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(687)
(120)	Charles Schwab Corp/The	JP Morgan	195	368	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(458)
(447)	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Bank of America		409	Citizens Financial Group Inc	Citibank	(660)
(262)	Charles Schwab Corp/The	Merrill Lynch Citibank	300 514	310	Citizens Financial Group Inc Citrix Systems Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(720) (3,406)
(363) (172)	•	Credit Suisse	553	1,030	Citrix Systems Inc	Deutsche Bank	(3,400)
	Charter Communications	ordan danood		94	Citrix Systems Inc	Citibank	(192)
(00)	Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(26)	235	Citrix Systems Inc	Bank of America	
(63)	Charter Communications Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	157	473	Citrix Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(461) (1,440)
(61)	Charter Communications	Merriii Lyricii	137	(83)	Clean Harbors Inc	Citibank	392
, ,	Inc 'A'	Citibank	201	(37)	Clorox Co/The	JP Morgan	(1)
(33)	Charter Communications	ID M	(00)	(103)	CME Group Inc	JP Morgan	(1,240)
321	Inc 'A' Cheesecake Factory Inc/The	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(62) (1,234)	(59)	CME Group Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(519)
294	Chemed Corp	Citibank	(1,902)	(2)	CME Group Inc	Citibank	(10)
70	Chemed Corp	JP Morgan	5	(150)		Credit Suisse	(1,805)
20	Chemed Corp	Credit Suisse	(28)	560	CNX Resources Corp	JP Morgan	(777)
19 480	Chemours Co/The Chemours Co/The	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(135) (3,403)	401	CNX Resources Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(593)
529	Chemours Co/The	Bank of America	(0,100)	340	CNX Resources Corp	Citibank	(91)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,157)	(74)	Coherent Inc	Citibank	450
(80)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	372	(125)	Coherent Inc	Bank of America	2.402
(511)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,244	(46)	Coherent Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	2,492 1,101
(136)	Cheniere Energy Inc	Citibank	316	(902)	Colfax Corp	JP Morgan	632
(129)	Cheniere Energy Inc	JP Morgan	199	(241)	Colfax Corp	Bank of America	
2,371	Chesapeake Energy Corp	Bank of America	(4.400)	00	Colasto Bolmolius C-	Merrill Lynch	212
2,232	Chesapeake Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,169) (1,880)	80 105	Colgate-Palmolive Co Colgate-Palmolive Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	(111)
5,277	Chesapeake Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(4,445)		- 1.gato : annonto 00	Merrill Lynch	(113)
186	Chevron Corp	Bank of America		(4,869)	Colony Capital Inc (Reit)	Citibank	349
349	Chouran Cara	Merrill Lynch	(1,285)	1,084	Columbia Property Trust	Bank of America	/1 10E\
108	Chevron Corp Chevron Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(960) (594)	111	Inc (Reit) Columbia Sportswear Co	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,185) (529)
100		J.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	(004)	""	oponomou oo	J. 00.1 00.000	(020)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
451	Comcast Corp 'A'	Citibank	(954)	(488)	Coty Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
128	Comerica Inc	Bank of America	,	, ,	•	Merrill Lynch	(503)
		Merrill Lynch	(333)	(5,866)	Coty Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(4,192)
101	Comerica Inc	Credit Suisse	(529)		Coty Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,683
231	Comerica Inc	JP Morgan	(1,210)	302	Crane Co	Deutsche Bank	(2,257)
182	Commerce Bancshares	or morgan	(1,210)		Credit Acceptance Corp	Credit Suisse	64
102	Inc/MO	Credit Suisse	(387)		Credit Acceptance Corp	Citibank	431
424	Commerce Bancshares	Orean Juisse	(307)		Crown Castle International	Citibalik	701
424	Inc/MO	Citibank	(730)	(131)	Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(896)
(200)	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Bank of America	(730)	(16)	Crown Castle International	Bank of America	
(300)	Commiscope Holding Co inc		584	(10)	Corp (Reit)		
(504)	Commissions Holding Co. Inc.	Merrill Lynch		(46)		Merrill Lynch	(44)
(594)		Citibank	820	(46)	Crown Castle International	O	(070)
	CommScope Holding Co Inc	Credit Suisse	510	(4.40)	Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(273)
. ,	CommScope Holding Co Inc	JP Morgan	1,154	(148)	Crown Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
194	Community Bank System Inc	JP Morgan	(675)	(00)	0	Merrill Lynch	870
176	CommVault Systems Inc	Bank of America			Crown Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	448
		Merrill Lynch	(593)	·	Crown Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	548
(1,561)	Conagra Brands Inc	Bank of America		74	CSX Corp	JP Morgan	(288)
		Merrill Lynch	3,553	461	CSX Corp	Citibank	(1,479)
(1,103)	Conagra Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	3,094	268	CSX Corp	Bank of America	
(647)	Conagra Brands Inc	JP Morgan	1,711			Merrill Lynch	(848)
(295)	Conagra Brands Inc	Citibank	526	348	CSX Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,354)
(102)	Concho Resources Inc	Citibank	1,175	(340)	CubeSmart (Reit)	Citibank	75
` ,	Concho Resources Inc	JP Morgan	2,355	59	Cummins Inc	Citibank	(494)
` ,	Concho Resources Inc	Credit Suisse	424	335	Cummins Inc	Bank of America	
	Concho Resources Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(2,183)
(.00)	20110110 1 100001 000 1110	Merrill Lynch	2,769	67	Cummins Inc	Credit Suisse	(672)
(650)	Conduent Inc	Credit Suisse	67	84	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Citibank	(416)
, ,	Conduent Inc	Bank of America	07	152	Curtiss-Wright Corp	Credit Suisse	(259)
(700)	Conduent inc		(63)				
(000)	0	Merrill Lynch	(63)	120	CVR Energy Inc	Citibank	(334)
(890)	Conduent Inc	JP Morgan	184	(106)		Citibank	130
1,170	ConocoPhillips	JP Morgan	(2,590)	(795)		JP Morgan	2,422
332	ConocoPhillips	Citibank	(1,217)	(147)	•	Credit Suisse	448
514	ConocoPhillips	Bank of America		(610)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,419)			Merrill Lynch	1,651
(55)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(70)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	43
		Merrill Lynch	1,515	(121)	CyrusOne Inc (Reit)	Citibank	457
(67)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	1,978	1,307	Dana Inc	Bank of America	
(57)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,569			Merrill Lynch	(2,102)
(54)	Constellation Brands Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	1,594	148	Dana Inc	Citibank	(137)
(195)	Continental Resources	· ·		(40)	Danaher Corp	Bank of America	
, ,	Inc/OK	Credit Suisse	1,267	, ,	·	Merrill Lynch	(45)
(352)	Continental Resources	Bank of America	, -	(50)	Danaher Corp	Credit Suisse	(26)
()	Inc/OK	Merrill Lynch	2,136	127	Darden Restaurants Inc	Bank of America	
(50)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	353			Merrill Lynch	(488)
(66)	Cooper Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	558	253	Darden Restaurants Inc	Credit Suisse	(499)
(176)		Credit Suisse	(412)	44	Darden Restaurants Inc	JP Morgan	(87)
(90)	Copart Inc	Citibank	(509)	50	Darden Restaurants Inc	Citibank	(285)
204	Core Laboratories NV	Deutsche Bank	(1,678)	(1,050)		Citibank	1,317
179	Core Laboratories NV	Citibank	(1,213)	(1,050)		Citibalik	1,317
				201	Dave & Buster's	Citibonic	(000)
383	CoreCivic Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(230)	100	Entertainment Inc	Citibank	(630)
225	CoreLogic Inc/United States	Credit Suisse	(50)	126	Dave & Buster's	Bank of America	
(55)	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(159)		Entertainment Inc	Merrill Lynch	(569)
(197)	CoreSite Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America		120	DaVita Inc	Credit Suisse	(434)
		Merrill Lynch	5	110	DaVita Inc	Citibank	(522)
934	Corning Inc	JP Morgan	(1,263)	100	DaVita Inc	JP Morgan	(692)
636	Corning Inc	Bank of America		156	Deckers Outdoor Corp	Credit Suisse	(43)
		Merrill Lynch	(887)	(216)	Deere & Co	JP Morgan	3,120
(280)	Corporate Office Properties	•	, ,	(99)	Deere & Co	Bank of America	
. ,	Trust (Reit)	Citibank	177	(- ',		Merrill Lynch	40
(211)	Corporate Office Properties	Bank of America		(104)	Deere & Co	Citibank	(43)
(= 11)	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	163	277	Delek US Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
(70)	CoStar Group Inc	Citibank	1,552		Doisk Go Flordings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,157)
. ,	CoStar Group Inc	Bank of America	1,002	276	Delek US Holdings Inc	Citibank	(1,137)
(20)	Cociai Gioup IIIC		04		•		,
(00)	CoStor Crown Inc	Merrill Lynch	91	402	Delphi Technologies Plc	Bank of America	
	CoStar Group Inc	Credit Suisse	202	100	Dolto Air I in an Inn	Merrill Lynch	(1,708)
. ,	CoStar Group Inc	JP Morgan	(232)	162	Delta Air Lines Inc	JP Morgan	(543)
(30)	Costco Wholesale Corp	Bank of America		800	Deluxe Corp	Credit Suisse	(4,402)
		Merrill Lynch	364	(100)		JP Morgan	50
(30)	Costco Wholesale Corp	Credit Suisse	201	(832)	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Bank of America	
(50)						Merrill Lynch	1,335

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	LUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
(485)	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Citibank	626	328	DTE Energy Co	Deutsche Bank	(429)
` ,	DENTSPLY SIRONA Inc	Credit Suisse	658	40	DTE Energy Co	Credit Suisse	43
1,153	Devon Energy Corp	Citibank	(4,030)	233	DTE Energy Co	Bank of America	(005)
294	Devon Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(1,612)	(90)	Duka Enargy Com	Merrill Lynch	(305)
600 222	Devon Energy Corp Devon Energy Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(2,351)	(80)	Duke Energy Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	267
222	Devon Energy Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,098)	1,079	Duke Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	(377)
(156)	DexCom Inc	Bank of America	(1,)	(60)	Eagle Materials Inc	Citibank	230
, ,		Merrill Lynch	478	(156)	Eagle Materials Inc	JP Morgan	530
(136)		Credit Suisse	19	(61)	Eagle Materials Inc	Bank of America	
(155)		Citibank	94	(0.15)		Merrill Lynch	168
(262)	Diamondback Energy Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	1,709	(215) 448	Eagle Materials Inc East West Bancorp Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	730 (2,951)
(138)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,297	293	Eastman Chemical Co	JP Morgan	(2,649)
(17)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	111	90	Eastman Chemical Co	Bank of America	(2,043)
(140)	Diamondback Energy Inc	Citibank	1,294		Edotinari Grioringal Go	Merrill Lynch	(191)
`568 <sup>´</sup>	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	Citibank	(1,649)	60	Eaton Corp Plc	Credit Suisse	(341)
462	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	JP Morgan	(886)	175	Eaton Corp Plc	Citibank	(678)
391	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc	Bank of America		51	Eaton Corp Plc	Bank of America	
	D: 11 0 " 0 1 1	Merrill Lynch	(785)	(450)	5 · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Merrill Lynch	(225)
630	Dick's Sporting Goods Inc Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(1,208)	(153)	Eaton Vance Corp Eaton Vance Corp	Citibank Bank of America	261
(39)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(2)	(618)	Eaton varice Corp	Merrill Lynch	(111)
(308)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(6)	138	eBay Inc	Credit Suisse	(209)
(88)	Digital Realty Trust Inc (Reit)	Citibank	51	315	eBay Inc	JP Morgan	(477)
118 <sup>°</sup>	Discover Financial Services	JP Morgan	(425)	284	eBay Inc	Bank of America	,
354	Discover Financial Services	Citibank	(1,082)			Merrill Lynch	(303)
209	Discover Financial Services	Bank of America		(245)	EchoStar Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
(004)	D' 1(A)	Merrill Lynch	(410)	00	Ed. add Province Co.	Merrill Lynch	(146)
(361)	Discovery Inc 'A' Discovery Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse Citibank	213 25	28 65	Edwards Lifesciences Corp Edwards Lifesciences Corp	Credit Suisse	(208)
(405) (423)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Bank of America	25	60	Edwards Lifesciences Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(483)
(.20)	ziccovely into c	Merrill Lynch	144		_a.va. acccc.cccc ccp	Merrill Lynch	(230)
(220)	Discovery Inc 'C'	Credit Suisse	(60)	(601)	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Bank of America	, ,
197	DISH Network Corp 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	921
(000)		Merrill Lynch	44	(388)	Elanco Animal Health Inc	Credit Suisse	122
(628)	DocuSign Inc	Bank of America	(007)	(325)	Elastic NV	Credit Suisse	306
(276)	DocuSign Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(827) (383)	(303)	Elastic NV Electronic Arts Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	406 (117)
(698)	DocuSign Inc	Citibank	(225)	98	Electronic Arts Inc	Bank of America	(117)
(88)	Dolby Laboratories Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	154		Electronic / tre me	Merrill Lynch	(473)
(218)	Dollar Tree Inc	Bank of America		149	Electronic Arts Inc	Citibank	(328)
		Merrill Lynch	225	140	Electronic Arts Inc	JP Morgan	(269)
(113)	Dollar Tree Inc	Credit Suisse	715	(490)	Element Solutions Inc	Citibank	255
` ,	Dollar Tree Inc	JP Morgan	329	(3,032)	Element Solutions Inc	Bank of America	2.002
(625) (623)	Dollar Tree Inc Dominion Energy Inc	Citibank Bank of America	291	(817)	Element Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	3,663 1,179
(023)	Dominion Energy inc	Merrill Lynch	188	51	Eli Lilly & Co	Bank of America	1,179
(162)	Dominion Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	214		, G GG	Merrill Lynch	(16)
	Dominion Energy Inc	JP Morgan	(11)	258	Eli Lilly & Co	Citibank	(581)
(42)	Domino's Pizza Inc	Citibank	369	41	Eli Lilly & Co	Credit Suisse	(36)
258	Domtar Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,003)	397	EMCOR Group Inc	Credit Suisse	(583)
120	Domtar Corp	Citibank	(85)	508	EMCOR Group Inc	Bank of America	(700)
314	Domtar Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(985)	201	Emerson Electric Co	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(760)
132	Domtar Corp	JP Morgan	(513)	201	Linerson Liectric Co	Merrill Lynch	(928)
679	Domtar Corp	Deutsche Bank	(2,130)	44	Emerson Electric Co	Credit Suisse	(232)
245	Donaldson Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,232)	112	Emerson Electric Co	JP Morgan	(591)
171	Douglas Emmett Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(98)	(459)		-	. ,
224	Dover Corp	Bank of America			Inc (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	70
200	Dover Com	Merrill Lynch	(995)	176	Encompass Health Corp	Citibank	(237)
326 341	Dover Corp Dover Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	(1,602) (1,067)	604	Encompass Health Corp	JP Morgan	(2,539)
(280)	Dover Corp DowDuPont Inc	Bank of America	(1,067)	86	Encompass Health Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(178)
(200)	DOWDOI OIL IIIO	Merrill Lynch	(95)	290	Endo International Plc	Credit Suisse	(820)
(62)	DowDuPont Inc	Credit Suisse	67	539	Endo International Plc	Bank of America	(0=0)
(668)	DowDuPont Inc	Citibank	742			Merrill Lynch	(775)
(390)	DR Horton Inc	Bank of America		(135)	Energizer Holdings Inc	Bank of America	·
(225)	DD Harton I.	Merrill Lynch	294	(225)	Farming October 1	Merrill Lynch	578
, ,	DR Horton Inc DR Horton Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	36 2	(682)	Energizer Holdings Inc Energizer Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	869 1,364
(122)	Division inc	SICUIL GUISSE	4	(430)	Energizer Flordings IIIC	Jupank	1,504

(177) 401 81 69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Description  United States continued Energizer Holdings Inc Enstar Group Ltd Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp Equifax Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank Bank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Critibank Bank of America Merrill Lynch	220 2,579 (4) (1) 127 116 89 291 60 371	386 202 557 (80) (1,380) 317	United States continued Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit) Extraction Oil & Gas Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,6) (8
(177) 401 81 69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Energizer Holdings Inc Enstar Group Ltd Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank Bank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	2,579 (4) (1) 127 116 89 291 60	202 557 (80) (1,380)	Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8:
(177) 401 81 69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Enstar Group Ltd Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank Bank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	2,579 (4) (1) 127 116 89 291 60	202 557 (80) (1,380)	of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8:
401 81 69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Deutsche Bank Bank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Critibank Bank of America	(4) (1) 127 116 89 291 60	557 (80) (1,380)	Expeditors International of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(8:
81 69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Entergy Corp  Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	(1) 127 116 89 291 60	557 (80) (1,380)	of Washington Inc Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	,
69 63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Entergy Corp Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	127 116 89 291 60	(80) (1,380)	Expeditors International of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	,
63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	127 116 89 291 60	(80) (1,380)	of Washington Inc Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	
63 (165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	Entergy Corp EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	JP Morgan Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	116 89 291 60	(1,380)	Extra Space Storage Inc (Reit)		
(165) (120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	EPAM Systems Inc EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	89 291 60	(1,380)			(2,1
(120) (310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	EPR Properties (Reit) EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	291 60			Credit Suisse	
(310) (238) (674) (1,315) (554)	EQT Corp EQT Corp EQT Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank Bank of America	60			Credit Suisse	1
(238) (674) (1,315) (554)	EQT Corp EQT Corp	Citibank Bank of America			F5 Networks Inc	Credit Suisse	(4,2
(674) (1,315) (554)	EQT Corp	Bank of America	3/1	(43)		JP Morgan	4
(1,315) (554)	EQT Corp			·	Facebook Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	2,7
(554)	•	Merriii Lynch	0.044	123	Fair Isaac Corp	Credit Suisse	1,0
(554)	•	ID Manage	2,011	19	Fair Isaac Corp	JP Morgan	1
, ,	Equitax inc	JP Morgan	2,628	35	Fair Isaac Corp	Citibank	(1
(12)		Bank of America	(400)	394	Fastenal Co	Citibank	(6
	Cavifac Inc	Merrill Lynch	(406)	90	Fastenal Co	Credit Suisse	(0.6
. ,	Equifax Inc	Deutsche Bank	(16)	908	Fastenal Co	JP Morgan	(2,0
	Equifax Inc	Citibank	1,191	510	Fastenal Co	Bank of America	.,
. ,	Equifax Inc	JP Morgan	(197)		FadFu Cas	Merrill Lynch	(6
. ,	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Citibank	126	40	FedEx Corp	Bank of America	
. ,	Equinix Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(496)			Merrill Lynch	()
	Equinix Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(208)	120	FedEx Corp	Citibank	(6
	Equitrans Midstream Corp	Credit Suisse	179	(538)	Fidelity National Financial Inc	Citibank	2
	Equitrans Midstream Corp	JP Morgan	452	(579)	Fidelity National Financial Inc	JP Morgan	2
	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Credit Suisse	39	63	Fidelity National Information		
	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	JP Morgan	460		Services Inc	JP Morgan	•
556	Equity Commonwealth (Reit)	Bank of America		56	Fidelity National Information		
_		Merrill Lynch	90		Services Inc	Credit Suisse	•
5	Equity LifeStyle Properties	Bank of America		90	Fidelity National Information		
	Inc (Reit)*	Merrill Lynch	-		Services Inc	Citibank	('
299	Equity Residential (Reit)	JP Morgan	359	175	Fidelity National Information	Bank of America	
159	Equity Residential (Reit)	Bank of America			Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	2
		Merrill Lynch	(58)	666	Fifth Third Bancorp	Bank of America	
	Equity Residential (Reit)	Citibank	(88)			Merrill Lynch	(2
(5)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Citibank	4	755	Fifth Third Bancorp	Citibank	(4
(191)	Erie Indemnity Co 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(911)	(1,759)	FireEye Inc	Bank of America	
435	Essent Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(218)			Merrill Lynch	1,1
143	Essent Group Ltd	Citibank	(242)	(1,646)	FireEye Inc	Citibank	(3
277	Essent Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(139)	(1,066)	FireEye Inc	Credit Suisse	
(30)	Essex Property Trust Inc (Reit)	Citibank	168	(2,333)	FireEye Inc	JP Morgan	2,
44	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Credit Suisse	(144)	145	First American Financial Corp	Citibank	(
33	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Citibank	(132)	(210)	First Data Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
48	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	
		Merrill Lynch	(296)	(1,159)	First Data Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	
215	Estee Lauder Cos Inc/The 'A'	JP Morgan	(705)	(234)	First Data Corp 'A'	Citibank	:
	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	, ,	(260)	First Data Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	
		Merrill Lynch	154	275	First Hawaiian Inc	Credit Suisse	(!
49	Euronet Worldwide Inc	Citibank	(200)	382	First Hawaiian Inc	JP Morgan	(i
35	Euronet Worldwide Inc	JP Morgan	91	(166)	First Horizon National Corp	Bank of America	,
	Evercore Inc 'A'	Bank of America		` '	•	Merrill Lynch	
. ,		Merrill Lynch	139	(2,501)	First Horizon National Corp	Credit Suisse	2,3
(90)	Evercore Inc 'A'	Citibank	283	(390)	First Horizon National Corp	Citibank	
` '	Everest Re Group Ltd	Bank of America		(844)	First Horizon National Corp	JP Morgan	
. ,	•	Merrill Lynch	133	·	First Republic Bank/CA	Citibank	;
(50)	Everest Re Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	128	(88)	First Republic Bank/CA	Bank of America	
	Everest Re Group Ltd	Citibank	185			Merrill Lynch	
. ,	Evergy Inc	Bank of America		(330)	First Republic Bank/CA	Credit Suisse	1,4
/	<b>5</b> ,	Merrill Lynch	(24)	(481)	First Solar Inc	Credit Suisse	.,
(464)	Evergy Inc	JP Morgan	(482)	(305)	First Solar Inc	Citibank	
, ,	Eversource Energy	Credit Suisse	(322)	(326)	First Solar Inc	JP Morgan	į
	Eversource Energy	JP Morgan	(3)	(130)	FirstEnergy Corp	Bank of America	`
	Exact Sciences Corp	JP Morgan	86	(100)		Merrill Lynch	
	Exact Sciences Corp	Bank of America	00	(170)	FirstEnergy Corp	Citibank	2
(301)	Endot Coloridos Colp	Merrill Lynch	(1,861)	, ,	FirstEnergy Corp	JP Morgan	
Q17	Exelon Corp	Credit Suisse		194	Fisery Inc	Credit Suisse	2
	Exelon Corp	Citibank	(513) (942)	(6)	FleetCor Technologies Inc	Citibank	
			, ,	, ,	•		
	Exelon Corp	JP Morgan	(67)	(69)	FleetCor Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
269	Exelon Corp	Bank of America	(045)	(00)	FlootCor Taskas la Carlo	Merrill Lynch	
4.000	Francisco de la constanta de l	Merrill Lynch	(215)	(32)	FleetCor Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	2
1,200	Expeditors International of Washington Inc	Citibank	(4,248)	20 87	FLIR Systems Inc FLIR Systems Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(2

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
262	FLIR Systems Inc	Bank of America	(222)	(95)		Citibank	137
147	FLIR Systems Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(329) (335)	(122)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A' GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	151 487
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	686	501	Generac Holdings Inc	Citibank	(961)
(466)	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	2,710	(3,274)	General Electric Co	Citibank	1,716
	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Deutsche Bank	626	(3,389)	General Electric Co	Bank of America	0.070
(706)	Floor & Decor Holdings Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	4,169	(486)	General Electric Co	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	2,870 368
317	Flowers Foods Inc	Citibank	(261)	(279)	General Mills Inc	JP Morgan	618
(30)	Flowserve Corp	Bank of America		(115)	General Mills Inc	Citibank	444
(382)	Flowserve Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	76 760	(101)	General Mills Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	363
(382) (116)	Fluor Corp	Citibank	163	330	General Motors Co	JP Morgan	(1,434)
(699)	Fluor Corp	Bank of America		170	General Motors Co	Bank of America	( , - ,
(004)	FI O	Merrill Lynch	1,121	000	O a sand Matana O a	Merrill Lynch	(611)
(381)	Fluor Corp FMC Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	419 88	260 (34)	General Motors Co Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse Citibank	(975) (267)
(4,522)	FNB Corp/PA	Bank of America	00	(406)	Genesee & Wyoming Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(3,420)
,	•	Merrill Lynch	1,297	275	Genomic Health Inc	Bank of America	
(74)	FNB Corp/PA	Deutsche Bank	21	207	Carter Carr	Merrill Lynch	(1,015)
107 303	Foot Locker Inc Foot Locker Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(1,498) (4,262)	267 (60)	Gentex Corp Genuine Parts Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	(395)
218	Foot Locker Inc	Bank of America	(1,202)	(55)		Merrill Lynch	(94)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,495)	10	Gilead Sciences Inc	Citibank	(36)
444 (520)	Foot Locker Inc Ford Motor Co	Citibank Bank of America	(5,523)	171	Gilead Sciences Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(428)
(320)	1 ord Motor Co	Merrill Lynch	216	999	Gilead Sciences Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,990)
523	Fortinet Inc	Credit Suisse	(3,097)	(41)	Global Payments Inc	Credit Suisse	(291)
206	Fortinet Inc	JP Morgan	(1,224)	(40)	Global Payments Inc	Bank of America	(470)
70	Fortinet Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(198)	(64)	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(172) 128
10	Fortinet Inc	Citibank	(62)	239	Goodyear Tire & Rubber	Bank of America	120
(8)	Fortive Corp	Credit Suisse	45		Co/The	Merrill Lynch	(709)
150	Fortune Brands Home & Security Inc	Citibank	(563)	120	Graco Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(72)
125	Fortune Brands Home &	Ollibarik	(303)	144	Graco Inc	Credit Suisse	(505)
	Security Inc	JP Morgan	(633)	380	Graco Inc	Citibank	(242)
160	Fox Corp - Class 'A'	Bank of America	(207)	780	Graco Inc	JP Morgan	(2,727)
(1,515)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(267) 2,385	4,182	GrafTech International Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(4,572)
(740)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Citibank	358	21	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	JP Morgan	(481)
(3,952)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Bank of America		1	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Bank of America	
(2.248)	Freeport-McMoRan Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	4,710 3,029	47	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(27) (408)
164		Bank of America	3,029	4	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Deutsche Bank	(107)
		Merrill Lynch	(714)	8	Graham Holdings Co 'B'	Credit Suisse	(162)
` ,	frontdoor Inc	Citibank	138	(242)	Grand Canyon Education Inc	JP Morgan	(364)
(226)	frontdoor Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	38	(192) (195)	Grand Canyon Education Inc Grand Canyon Education Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(349)
119	FTI Consulting Inc	Credit Suisse	108	(.55)	Crana Canyon Education and	Merrill Lynch	(550)
312	FTI Consulting Inc	Citibank	112	(1,390)	Graphic Packaging		
411	Fulton Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(280)	(1.058)	Holding Co Graphic Packaging	Credit Suisse Bank of America	302
159	Gaming and Leisure	WICHINI LYTICIT	(200)	(1,930)	Holding Co	Merrill Lynch	983
	Properties Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	20	(1,055)	Graphic Packaging	•	
110	Gap Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(748)	(4.400)	Holding Co	Citibank	(38)
1,076 (315)	Gap Inc/The Gardner Denver Holdings Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(3,882) (237)	(1,469)	Graphic Packaging Holding Co	JP Morgan	882
150	Garmin Ltd	Citibank	(141)	248	Green Dot Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(3,749)
100	Garmin Ltd	JP Morgan	(101)	1,337	Groupon Inc	JP Morgan	(174)
302 417	Garmin Ltd Garmin Ltd	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(498)	(281)	GrubHub Inc GrubHub Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	933
41/	Oamiiii Elu	Merrill Lynch	(1,065)	(3/9)	Grabi lab ilib	Merrill Lynch	(163)
(50)	Gartner Inc	Bank of America	( ,/	(385)	GrubHub Inc	Citibank	1,522
(40)	Cantaganlag	Merrill Lynch	125	(130)	GrubHub Inc	JP Morgan	489
(40) (45)		Credit Suisse Citibank	52 148	(70)	Guidewire Software Inc Guidewire Software Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	299 286
(165)	Gartner Inc	Deutsche Bank	182	(55)	Guidewire Software Inc	JP Morgan	79
(57)	Gartner Inc	JP Morgan	121	(784)	Guidewire Software Inc	Bank of America	
(514)	GCI Liberty Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	409	1,486	H&R Block Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	2,283 (447)
		MICHINI LYNICH	409	1,400	TIGIT DIOOR IIIG	or morgan	(447)

olding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealise appreciatio (depreciatio
250	United States continued H&R Block Inc	Pank of America		(166)	United States continued	ID Morgan	1.0
250	HAR BIOCK IIIC	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(200)	(166) 1,395	Hess Corp Hewlett Packard	JP Morgan	1,0
838	H&R Block Inc	Credit Suisse	(228)	1,595	Enterprise Co	Credit Suisse	(1,9
196	Haemonetics Corp	Bank of America	(220)	161	Hewlett Packard	Orean Ouisse	(1,3
		Merrill Lynch	(571)		Enterprise Co	Citibank	(1:
170	Haemonetics Corp	Deutsche Bank	(495)	401	Highwoods Properties		,
(772)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Deutsche Bank	3,231		Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(2
(493)	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	Bank of America		60	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(2
(4.050)		Merrill Lynch	2,063	62	Hill-Rom Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The	JP Morgan	3,718	011	Lillanbrand Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1.0
. ,	Hain Celestial Group Inc/The Hanesbrands Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	3,412 1,607	811 120	Hillenbrand Inc Hillenbrand Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(1,9 (2
(582)	Hanesbrands Inc	JP Morgan	1,408	403	Hillenbrand Inc	Bank of America	
(640)		Bank of America	1,400	400	Timerioraria ine	Merrill Lynch	(6
(0.0)		Merrill Lynch	1,020	(1,259)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Bank of America	•
(482)	Hanesbrands Inc	Deutsche Bank	682	( ,,		Merrill Lynch	2,8
159	Hanover Insurance	Bank of America		(169)	Hilton Grand Vacations Inc	Credit Suisse	6
	Group Inc/The	Merrill Lynch	(71)	220	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(5
185	Harley-Davidson Inc	JP Morgan	(580)	246	Hilton Worldwide Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(3
170	Harley-Davidson Inc	Bank of America		209	HMS Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	(1
450	Hada Ba Marada	Merrill Lynch	(247)	309	HMS Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	(2
150	Harley-Davidson Inc	Credit Suisse	(388)	381	HollyFrontier Corp	Bank of America	
	Harris Corp Harris Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	80 (326)	253	HollyFrontier Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(1,6 (1,1
384	Hartford Financial Services	Credit Suisse	(320)	(394)	Hologic Inc	JP Morgan	7
304	Group Inc/The	Citibank	(661)	(160)	Hologic Inc	Credit Suisse	2
595	Hartford Financial Services	Chibanic	(001)	129	Home Depot Inc/The	JP Morgan	(5
000	Group Inc/The	JP Morgan	(330)	94	Home Depot Inc/The	Bank of America	•
215	Hartford Financial Services	3	(,			Merrill Lynch	(1
	Group Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(74)	218	Home Depot Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(1,0
(60)	Hasbro Inc	Credit Suisse	42	61	Home Depot Inc/The	Citibank	
150	Hawaiian Electric			36	Honeywell International Inc	Bank of America	
	Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	(73)			Merrill Lynch	(1
207	Hawaiian Electric	Bank of America		99	Honeywell International Inc	Credit Suisse	(5
400	Industries Inc	Merrill Lynch	(163)	187	Honeywell International Inc	JP Morgan	(1,
130	Hawaiian Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(193)	171	Honeywell International Inc	Citibank	3)
39 536	HCA Healthcare Inc HCA Healthcare Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(155) (3,627)	(300)	Hormel Foods Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	
264	HCA Healthcare Inc	JP Morgan	(988)	(148)	Hormel Foods Corp	Citibank	
	HCP Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, , ,	501	Hospitality Properties	Bank of America	
(100)	Tier ine (real)	Merrill Lynch	(31)	001	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(6
(461)	HCP Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(17)	192	Hospitality Properties	, ,	
1,099	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,589)		Trust (Řeit)	Credit Suisse	(*
492	HD Supply Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(923)	1,177	Host Hotels & Resorts		•
518	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Bank of America			Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(1,0
		Merrill Lynch	(682)	326	Host Hotels & Resorts	Bank of America	
127	HD Supply Holdings Inc	Citibank	(236)		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(3
(161)	Healthcare Realty Trust	Bank of America	(04)	, ,	Howard Hughes Corp/The	JP Morgan	(4.1
(157)	Inc (Reit) Healthcare Realty Trust	Merrill Lynch	(61)	1,107 655	HP Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(1,0
(157)	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(238)	2,660	HP Inc HP Inc	JP Morgan	(2,4 (2,4
(905)	Healthcare Trust of America	Orean Juisse	(230)	,	Hubbell Inc	JP Morgan	1,0
(000)	Inc (Reit) 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(438)		Hudson Pacific Properties	or morgan	.,.
272	Heartland Express Inc	Deutsche Bank	(463)	( /	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	
(65)	HEICO Corp 'A'	Citibank	(608)	(179)	Hudson Pacific Properties		
	HEICO Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	(1,182)	, ,	Inc (Reit)	Citibank	•
108	Helen of Troy Ltd	Citibank	(346)	(135)	Hudson Pacific Properties	Bank of America	
80	Henry Schein Inc	JP Morgan	(175)		Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	•
142	Henry Schein Inc	Bank of America		(513)	Hudson Pacific Properties	ID M	
400	Hanni Cala Cala	Merrill Lynch	(255)	25	Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	ţ
106	Henry Schein Inc	Citibank	(388)	30	Huntington Ingalls	Crodit Colors	
729	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	Citibank	(1,431)	20	Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	
210 130	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd Herbalife Nutrition Ltd	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(1,351)	32	Huntington Ingalls Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(
270	Herbalife Nutrition Ltd Herman Miller Inc	Citibank	(87) (641)	928	Huntsman Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,9
235	Herman Miller Inc	Bank of America		926 479	Huntsman Corp	Citibank	(1,8
200		Merrill Lynch	(550)	764	Huntsman Corp	Bank of America	,
700	Herman Miller Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,637)	, , ,		Merrill Lynch	(1,6
(107)	Hess Corp	Credit Suisse	669	(40)	ICU Medical Inc	Bank of America	
. ,	Hess Corp	Bank of America		( )		Merrill Lynch	2
(, 0,			607		ICU Medical Inc	Citibank	1,0

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	LUK	Holding	Description	Counterparty	LUK
	United States continued				United States continued		
` '	ICU Medical Inc	JP Morgan	170	246	Intuit Inc	Citibank	(725)
34	IDEX Corp	JP Morgan	(69)	74	Intuit Inc	JP Morgan	8
36	IDEX Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(71)	56 (21)	Intuit Inc Intuitive Surgical Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	43 555
128	IDEX Corp	Credit Suisse	(258)		Intuitive Surgical Inc	JP Morgan	397
79	IDEX Corp	Deutsche Bank	(156)	(12)	Intuitive Surgical Inc	Citibank	206
168	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	JP Morgan	300	(716)	Invesco Ltd	Citibank	699
30	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Bank of America		(289)	Invesco Ltd	JP Morgan	412
		Merrill Lynch	37	(804)	Invesco Ltd	Credit Suisse	956
30	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Citibank	(70)	477	Investors Bancorp Inc	Bank of America	
110	IDEXX Laboratories Inc	Credit Suisse	196	(200)	In itation House Inc (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	(167)
(40)	Illumina Inc	Bank of America	(39)	(206) (1,830)	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit) Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(164) (1,460)
(36)	Illumina Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	379	(465)	Invitation Homes Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, , ,
235	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Deutsche Bank	(594)	(403)	invitation Flories inc (Nett)	Merrill Lynch	(150)
90	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Bank of America		341	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	Credit Suisse	(997)
	3	Merrill Lynch	(227)	409	Ionis Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(1,212)
137	Ingersoll-Rand Plc	Credit Suisse	(368)	(270)	IPG Photonics Corp	Credit Suisse	6,716
209	Ingredion Inc	JP Morgan	(1,455)		IPG Photonics Corp	Citibank	245
491	Insperity Inc	Bank of America		. ,	IPG Photonics Corp	JP Morgan	2,049
(0.40)	Les Islands	Merrill Lynch	(246)	(196)	IPG Photonics Corp	Bank of America	
, ,	Insulet Corp Insulet Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	(33)	(56)	IOV/IA Haldinga Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	2,858
, ,	Insulet Corp	JP Morgan	(854) (688)	(56)	IQVIA Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	22
. ,	Integra LifeSciences	JF Worgan	(000)	(154)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
(010)	Holdings Corp	Citibank	945	(101)	non wountain ino (r tole)	Merrill Lynch	179
(197)	Integra LifeSciences			(250)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Citibank	214
, ,	Holdings Corp	JP Morgan	1,042	(558)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	165
(798)	Integra LifeSciences			(313)	Iron Mountain Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	110
	Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse	3,521	141	ITT Inc	Bank of America	
(58)	Integra LifeSciences	D. t. b. D. d	400	074	ITT I	Merrill Lynch	(375)
451	Holdings Corp Intel Corp	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	180 (2,094)	374 164	ITT Inc Jabil Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(670)
455	Intel Corp	JP Morgan	(2,112)	104	Jabii IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(510)
	Interactive Brokers Group	or worgan	(2,112)	680	Jabil Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,431)
(= : - )	Inc 'A'	Citibank	295	460	Jabil Inc	Citibank	(627)
(100)	Interactive Brokers Group			573	Jabil Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,782)
	Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	430	521	Jabil Inc	JP Morgan	(2,015)
(325)	Interactive Brokers Group	Bank of America		42	Jack Henry & Associates Inc	Credit Suisse	(108)
(E2)	Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	751	209 126	Jack in the Box Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	1,114 96
(53)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Merrill Lynch	(71)	(150)	Jack in the Box Inc Jacobs Engineering	Bank of America	
(402)	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	Credit Suisse	(612)	(130)	Group Inc	Merrill Lynch	403
, ,	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	JP Morgan	(56)	(120)	Jacobs Engineering	Wichin Lynon	100
. ,	International Business	Bank of America		' '	Group Inc	Credit Suisse	561
	Machines Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,204)	(70)	Jacobs Engineering		
36	International Business				Group Inc	JP Morgan	3
	Machines Corp	Citibank	(285)	(161)	JB Hunt Transport	Bank of America	
72	International Business	Cradit Cuisas	(677)	(50)	Services Inc	Merrill Lynch	1,599
(50)	Machines Corp International Flavors &	Credit Suisse	(677)	(50)	JB Hunt Transport Services Inc	Citibank	380
(30)	Fragrances Inc	JP Morgan	71	(140)	JB Hunt Transport	Citibalik	300
(310)	International Flavors &	or worgan	, ,	(140)	Services Inc	JP Morgan	1,358
()	Fragrances Inc	Credit Suisse	281	200	JBG SMITH Properties (Reit)	Citibank	(337)
(190)	International Flavors &			(244)	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	JP Morgan	426
	Fragrances Inc	Citibank	272	. ,	Jefferies Financial Group Inc	Credit Suisse	788
(436)	International Flavors &	Bank of America			JM Smucker Co/The	JP Morgan	242
(40)	Fragrances Inc	Merrill Lynch	567	(151)	JM Smucker Co/The	Bank of America	
(46)	International Flavors &	Doutocho D	00	(445)	IM Smuokon Co/Th-	Merrill Lynch	1,035
(410)	Fragrances Inc	Deutsche Bank	60		JM Smucker Co/The	Credit Suisse Citibank	492 712
(+10)	International Game Technology Plc	Citibank	235	118	JM Smucker Co/The John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
429	International Paper Co	Bank of America		110	COMIT VALLEY OF COMIS HILL A	Merrill Lynch	(522)
0		Merrill Lynch	(1,177)	307	John Wiley & Sons Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(1,607)
345	International Paper Co	JP Morgan	(1,319)	265	Johnson & Johnson	Citibank	(1,803)
159	International Paper Co	Citibank	(388)	263	Johnson & Johnson	Credit Suisse	(2,032)
525	Interpublic Group of Cos	Bank of America		207	Johnson & Johnson	JP Morgan	(1,599)
525	•						
73	Inc/The Intuit Inc	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(652)	(178)	Johnson Controls International Plc	Credit Suisse	123

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
(622)	Johnson Controls			454	Kronos Worldwide Inc	Bank of America	
(440)	International Plc	Citibank	334	(400)	I Decade les	Merrill Lynch	(313)
(416)	Johnson Controls International Plc	JP Morgan	287	(428)	L Brands Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	128
36	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Citibank	(195)	(192)	L Brands Inc	JP Morgan	388
27	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	Deutsche Bank	(288)	, ,	Laboratory Corp of	o. morgan	000
136	Jones Lang LaSalle Inc	JP Morgan	(1,993)	` ,	America Holdings	Citibank	310
530	Juniper Networks Inc	Citibank	(522)	(40)	Laboratory Corp of		
696	Juniper Networks Inc	Deutsche Bank	(593)	440	America Holdings	JP Morgan	183
50 50	Kansas City Southern	Credit Suisse	(478)	110 81	Lam Research Corp	Citibank	(981)
	Kansas City Southern KAR Auction Services Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(517)	01	Lam Research Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,383)
(30)	TATA Audion Services inc	Merrill Lynch	2	59	Lam Research Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,231)
(110)	KAR Auction Services Inc	JP Morgan	(187)	99	Lam Research Corp	JP Morgan	(2,065)
114	Kennametal Inc	JP Morgan	(625)	76	Lamar Advertising Co (Reit) 'A'	Credit Suisse	(96)
164	Kennametal Inc	Credit Suisse	(899)	71	Lamar Advertising Co (Reit) 'A'	Bank of America	, ,
263	Kennametal Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(193)
(4.007)	12 1 147 11 11	Merrill Lynch	(832)	141	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Bank of America	(000)
(1,397)	Kennedy-Wilson Holdings Inc	Citibank	664	470	Land Monta distribution	Merrill Lynch	(992)
(293)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Bank of America	275	170	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc	Citibank	(572)
(707)	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	375 734	155 197	Lamb Weston Holdings Inc Landstar System Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(1,261) (1,580)
	Keurig Dr Pepper Inc	Citibank	235	70	Landstar System Inc	Bank of America	(1,500)
` '	KeyCorp	Citibank	158	. •	zamadai eyetem me	Merrill Lynch	(648)
(1,014)	KeyCorp	Bank of America		160	Landstar System Inc	JP Morgan	(876)
, ,		Merrill Lynch	436	229	Landstar System Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,869)
(58)	Keysight Technologies Inc	Bank of America		(114)	Las Vegas Sands Corp	Bank of America	
(00)		Merrill Lynch	389	(470)		Merrill Lynch	834
(80)	Keysight Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	622	(170)	Las Vegas Sands Corp	JP Morgan	1,604
	Keysight Technologies Inc Kilroy Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank JP Morgan	(327) 212	339	Las Vegas Sands Corp Lear Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	1,359
	Kimberly-Clark Corp	JP Morgan	(105)	339	Lear Corp	Merrill Lynch	(4,709)
(79)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Credit Suisse	(31)	40	Lear Corp	Credit Suisse	(139)
(39)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Bank of America	(- /	53	Lear Corp	JP Morgan	(948)
		Merrill Lynch	(11)	229	Legg Mason Inc	Bank of America	
(92)	Kimberly-Clark Corp	Citibank	165			Merrill Lynch	(49)
315	Kimco Realty Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(217)	132	Legg Mason Inc	Citibank	(127)
(857)	Kinder Morgan Inc/DE	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	146	333 320	Legg Mason Inc Legg Mason Inc	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(72) (174)
(137)	Kirby Corp	Credit Suisse	610		Leggett & Platt Inc	Credit Suisse	361
(74)	Kirby Corp	Citibank	470		Leggett & Platt Inc	Citibank	176
. ,	Kirby Corp	Deutsche Bank	2,112	, ,	Leidos Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
160	KLA-Tencor Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	51
		Merrill Lynch	(981)	, ,	Lennar Corp 'A'	Credit Suisse	465
212	KLA-Tencor Corp	JP Morgan	(1,752)		Lennar Corp 'A'	Deutsche Bank	34
106 103	KLA-Tencor Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(837) (220)	(387)	Lennar Corp 'A'	Bank of America	1 170
	KLA-Tencor Corp Knight-Swift Transportation	Cilibarik	(220)	(512)	Lennar Corp 'A'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	1,179 1,028
(40)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	169		Lennar Corp 'B'	Credit Suisse	292
(1,067)	Knight-Swift Transportation	ordan dalood	.00		Lennar Corp 'B'	Citibank	711
, ,	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	3,404	` 20	Lennox International Inc	Bank of America	
177	Kohl's Corp	Citibank	(679)			Merrill Lynch	(210)
427	Kohl's Corp	Bank of America		88	Lennox International Inc	Credit Suisse	(705)
000	14 L 11 0	Merrill Lynch	(5,161)	64	Lennox International Inc	Citibank	(645)
280	Kohl's Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(2,852)	273	Lennox International Inc	JP Morgan	(1,442)
18	Kontoor Brands Inc	Merrill Lynch	465		Lexington Realty Trust (Reit) Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	88
9	Kontoor Brands Inc	JP Morgan	233	(10)	Liberty Broadband Corp B	Merrill Lynch	18
311	Korn Ferry	Bank of America	200	(275)	Liberty Broadband Corp 'B'	Deutsche Bank	281
	•	Merrill Lynch	(753)	128	Liberty Expedia Holdings		
339	Korn Ferry	Credit Suisse	(863)		Inc 'A'	Citibank	(60)
276	Korn Ferry	Citibank	(693)	(259)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty		
620	Korn Ferry	JP Morgan	(1,578)	(000)	Formula One 'C'	Credit Suisse	297
(876)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Bank of America	600	(803)	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Bank of America	005
(5,075)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	Merrill Lynch Citibank	636 3,002	(185)	Formula One 'C' Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Merrill Lynch	835
(4,639)	Kosmos Energy Ltd	JP Morgan	2,921	(103)	Formula One 'C'	JP Morgan	212
480	Kroger Co/The	JP Morgan	(791)	220	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty	Bank of America	212
					SiriusXM 'C'	Merrill Lynch	(186)
419	Kroger Co/The	Citibank	(507)		Ollius XIVI C	Merriii Lyricii	(100)
	Kronger Co/The Kronos Worldwide Inc Kronos Worldwide Inc	Citibank JP Morgan Citibank	(507) - (733)	299	Liberty Media Corp-Liberty SiriusXM 'C'	Citibank	(501)

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
23	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Bank of America		259	ManpowerGroup Inc	JP Morgan	(1,462)
808	Liberty Property Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(20) (818)	1,403	Marathon Oil Corp Marathon Oil Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(55) (2,804)
53	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	36	576	Marathon Oil Corp	Bank of America	(2,004)
73	Life Storage Inc (Reit)	Bank of America			·	Merrill Lynch	(1,084)
440	Life Otenson Law (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	16	371	Marathon Oil Corp	Credit Suisse	(741)
113 140	Life Storage Inc (Reit) Ligand Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank Citibank	(137) (760)	458 (395)	Marathon Oil Corp Marathon Petroleum Corp	Citibank Bank of America	(862)
67	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Citibank	(182)	(000)	Maration i Stoleam Solp	Merrill Lynch	1,866
349	Lincoln Electric Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,411)	(419)	Marathon Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse	3,496
298 128	Lincoln National Corp Lincoln National Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,373)	(213)	Marathon Petroleum Corp Marathon Petroleum Corp	Citibank JP Morgan	1,145 1,552
120	Lincoln National Corp	Merrill Lynch	(438)	(17)	Markel Corp	Citibank	1,552 555
100	Lincoln National Corp	Citibank	(300)	(21)	Markel Corp	Bank of America	
	Linde Plc	Credit Suisse	(1,307)	(00)	Made A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	Merrill Lynch	(53)
, ,	Linde Plc Linde Plc	Citibank JP Morgan	712 (318)	(26)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(143) 40
, ,	Lions Gate Entertainment	Bank of America	(010)		MarketAxess Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	5
, ,	Corp 'B'	Merrill Lynch	(18)	(47)	MarketAxess Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(258)
(614)	Lions Gate Entertainment	Citib and	4.450	(36)	Marriott International	Constit Contact	240
(34)	Corp 'B' Littelfuse Inc	Citibank Citibank	1,150 168	(144)	Inc/MD 'A' Marriott International	Credit Suisse	348
` '	Live Nation Entertainment Inc	Bank of America		(,	Inc/MD 'A'	JP Morgan	906
()		Merrill Lynch	120	(671)	Marriott International		
(273)	Live Nation Entertainment Inc LKQ Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	915	(199)	Inc/MD 'A' Marriott International	Citibank Bank of America	2,150
(414)	LKQ COIP	Merrill Lynch	590	(100)	Inc/MD 'A'	Merrill Lynch	928
(1,139)	LKQ Corp	Credit Suisse	2,389	(56)		Citibank	99
, ,	LKQ Corp	Citibank	602	' '	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	JP Morgan	(46)
610 215	Loews Corp Loews Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	295 (283)	(179)	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(95)
219	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Credit Suisse	(363)	(58)	Marsh & McLennan Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	(87)
508	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Citibank	(310)	(54)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Bank of America	` ,
617	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Bank of America	(1.017)	(28)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	594 260
1,588	Louisiana-Pacific Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(1,017) (2,633)	(67)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	Credit Suisse	666
156	Lowe's Cos Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,915)	(220)	Martin Marietta Materials Inc	JP Morgan	2,226
49	Lowe's Cos Inc	JP Morgan	(602)	(2,325)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Bank of America	0.447
208 50	LPL Financial Holdings Inc LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(542) (58)	(818)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	2,417 1,407
180	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(437)	(1,347)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	Citibank	797
152	LPL Financial Holdings Inc	Bank of America	, ,	(1,880)	Marvell Technology Group Ltd	JP Morgan	2,427
262	I DI Einanoial Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(176)	201 1,095	Masco Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(573)
73	LPL Financial Holdings Inc Lululemon Athletica Inc	Credit Suisse	(916) (787)	1,095	Masco Corp	Merrill Lynch	(2,708)
22	Lululemon Athletica Inc	JP Morgan	(237)	650	Masco Corp	Citibank	(1,522)
52	LyondellBasell Industries		()	124	Masimo Corp	Bank of America	
611	NV 'A' LyondellBasell Industries	JP Morgan	(333)	60	Masimo Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,237) (533)
011	NV 'A'	Citibank	(2,628)	100	Masimo Corp	JP Morgan	(704)
84	M&T Bank Corp	Credit Suisse	(501)	150	Masimo Corp	Citibank	(1,431)
81 (509)	M&T Bank Corp	Citibank	(371)	92	Match Group Inc Mattel Inc	Citibank	(163)
(598) (247)	Macerich Co/The (Reit) Macerich Co/The (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America	2,722	(3,068)	Mattel Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	4,399 1,055
(= )	macerier eer me (neit)	Merrill Lynch	1,510	287	Maxim Integrated	o. mo.ga	.,000
(47)	Mack-Cali Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	27		Products Inc	JP Morgan	(1,142)
(847) 20	Macquarie Infrastructure Corp Madison Square Garden	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	1,761	340	Maxim Integrated Products Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(588)
20	Co/The 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(146)	412	Maxim Integrated	WEITHI LYTICIT	(306)
20	Madison Square Garden	,			Products Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,236)
000	Co/The 'A'	Credit Suisse	(146)	, ,	McCormick & Co Inc/MD	Citibank	63
369	Magna International Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(471)	(40)	McCormick & Co Inc/MD McDonald's Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	46 (11)
493	Magna International Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,299)	102	McDonald's Corp	JP Morgan	(40)
305	Magna International Inc	JP Morgan	(1,772)	50	McKesson Corp	JP Morgan	(428)
465 174	Magna International Inc Manhattan Associates Inc	Citibank Credit Suisse	(396)	112 209	McKesson Corp McKesson Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(919)
324	Manhattan Associates Inc	Bank of America	(233)	209	MOVESSOLL COLD	Merrill Lynch	(948)
		Merrill Lynch	10	(521)	MDC Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
156	Manhattan Associates Inc	Citibank	(361)	400	MDII Decement Communication	Merrill Lynch	336
65	ManpowerGroup Inc	Credit Suisse	(367)	190	MDU Resources Group Inc	Citibank	(165)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
311	Medical Properties Trust Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	3	549 77	Motorola Solutions Inc Motorola Solutions Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(1,767)
284	Medical Properties Trust Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(115)	138	Motorola Solutions Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	181 722
447	Medical Properties Trust	•	` ,	216	Motorola Solutions Inc	Credit Suisse	786
(25)	Inc (Reit) Medtronic Plc	JP Morgan Citibank	4 (79)	122 185	MSA Safety Inc MSA Safety Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(1,343
(254)	Medtronic Plc	Credit Suisse	(369)			Merrill Lynch	(1,199
(72) 120	Medtronic Plc Merck & Co Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(283)	73	MSC Industrial Direct Co Inc 'A'	Citibank	(244
		Merrill Lynch	156	281	MSC Industrial Direct		•
64	Merck & Co Inc	JP Morgan	47		Co Inc 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(1,020
217	Merck & Co Inc	Citibank	(385)	30	MSCI Inc	Citibank	24
554	MetLife Inc	Bank of America		25	MSCI Inc	Bank of America	
404	** ***	Merrill Lynch	(328)		110011	Merrill Lynch	(35)
124	MetLife Inc	Credit Suisse	(86)	70	MSCI Inc	JP Morgan	(187)
17	MetLife Inc	JP Morgan	(12)	(230)	Mylan NV	JP Morgan	1,123
69	Mettler-Toledo	ID M····	(4 500)	(194)	Mylan NV	Citibank	487
0.5	International Inc	JP Morgan	(1,563)	378	Myriad Genetics Inc	Credit Suisse	(962)
25	Mettler-Toledo	Cradit Colors	(004)	(3,080)	Nabors Industries Ltd	JP Morgan	4,430
2	International Inc	Credit Suisse	(604)	71	Nasdaq Inc	JP Morgan	(52)
3	Mettler-Toledo International Inc	Bank of America		27 222	National Fuel Gas Co National Fuel Gas Co	JP Morgan Bank of America	(79)
(771)		Merrill Lynch	(15)	222	National Fuel Gas Co		
(771)	MFA Financial Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	197	69	National Fuel Gas Co	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	(700 <u>)</u> (218)
574	MGIC Investment Corp	Citibank	(288)	(232)	National Instruments Corp	Credit Suisse	823
414	MGIC Investment Corp	JP Morgan	(245)	(232) 675	Navient Corp	Citibank	(212
400	MGIC Investment Corp	Credit Suisse	(237)	964	Navient Corp	JP Morgan	(674)
	MGM Resorts International	Bank of America		(329)	Nektar Therapeutics	JP Morgan	451
(13)	WOW Resorts International	Merrill Lynch	15	(155)	Nektar Therapeutics	Citibank	281
(821)	MGM Resorts International	Citibank	603	, ,	Nektar Therapeutics	Bank of America	
, ,	MGM Resorts International	JP Morgan	131	(170)	Hoktar Priorapodatos	Merrill Lynch	393
1,338	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(1,394)	(461)	Nektar Therapeutics	Credit Suisse	632
620	Michaels Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	(1,095)	64	NetApp Inc	JP Morgan	(547)
328	Michaels Cos Inc/The	Bank of America		110	NetApp Inc	Credit Suisse	(97)
()		Merrill Lynch	(561)	631	NetApp Inc	Bank of America	` .
(80)	Microchip Technology Inc	Bank of America		(00)	N (6)	Merrill Lynch	(4,750)
		Merrill Lynch	54	(20)	Netflix Inc	Citibank	253
(591)	Microchip Technology Inc	JP Morgan	5,582	(72)	Netflix Inc	Credit Suisse	1,212
	Microchip Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	4,743	(- /	Netflix Inc	JP Morgan	623
(70)	Microchip Technology Inc	Citibank	(49)	(63)	Netflix Inc	Bank of America	
150	Micron Technology Inc	Bank of America		(75)	Navasaisa Diagricusas Isa	Merrill Lynch	531
420	Migran Tashaslagu Ing	Merrill Lynch	(362)	(75)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Bank of America	
430	Micron Technology Inc	Citibank	(698)	(120)	Neurocrine Biosciences Inc	Merrill Lynch	(325)
	Micron Technology Inc	Credit Suisse	(714)	, ,	New Jersey Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	(391)
(129)	Mid-America Apartment Communities Inc (Reit)	Citibank	143	146	New Relic Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	254 (747)
(314)	Mid-America Apartment	Bank of America	-	340	New Residential Investment	Credit Suisse	(141)
(314)	Communities Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(160)	340	Corp (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(505)
(326)	Middleby Corp/The	Citibank	2,212	920	New Residential Investment	Bank of America	(303)
. ,	Mohawk Industries Inc	Bank of America		320	Corp (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(1,089)
(100)	Monawk maadules mo	Merrill Lynch	(17)	(3.095)	New York Community	Mornin Lyrion	(1,009)
(188)	Mohawk Industries Inc	JP Morgan	(356)	(3,093)	Bancorp Inc	Citibank	666
٠,	Mohawk Industries Inc	Citibank	198	(429)	New York Community	Bank of America	
. ,	Mohawk Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	(36)	(423)	Bancorp Inc	Merrill Lynch	258
78	Molina Healthcare Inc	Bank of America		(116)	New York Community		200
		Merrill Lynch	563	, ,	Bancorp Inc	Credit Suisse	129
762	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(340)	Newell Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	621
		Merrill Lynch	(799)	(925)	Newell Brands Inc	JP Morgan	1,994
101	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Citibank	(129)	(3,292)	Newell Brands Inc	Bank of America	
366	Mondelez International Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(115)			Merrill Lynch	7,390
80	Monolithic Power Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(231)	(11)	NewMarket Corp	Bank of America	
	Monster Beverage Corp	JP Morgan	(38)			Merrill Lynch	212
. ,	Monster Beverage Corp	Credit Suisse	(81)	250	Newmont Goldcorp Corp	Credit Suisse	160
. ,	Monster Beverage Corp	Citibank	277		NextEra Energy Inc	Citibank	309
(10)	Moody's Corp	Citibank	44		Nielsen Holdings Plc	Credit Suisse	1,581
(149)	Moody's Corp	Bank of America		(97)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	Deutsche Bank	123
		Merrill Lynch	226	(270)	Nielsen Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	411
		Credit Suisse	82	280	NIKE Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(1,276)
(13)	Moody's Corp						
(13) 130 155	Morgan Stanley Morgan Stanley	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(378) (763)	359	NIKE Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,657

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ
	United States continued				United States continued		
410	NIKE Inc 'B'	Bank of America	(2.207)	113	Omnicell Inc	JP Morgan	(347)
442	NIKE Inc 'B'	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(2,267) (2,123)	204 94	Omnicom Group Inc Omnicom Group Inc	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	(448) (183)
(977)	NiSource Inc	Citibank	741	82	Omnicom Group Inc	Citibank	(206)
(190)	NiSource Inc	Bank of America		76	Omnicom Group Inc	Bank of America	
(704)	Noble Energy Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	83 1,247	290	ON Semiconductor Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(148) 68
(234)	Noble Energy Inc	JP Morgan	648	160	OneMain Holdings Inc	Bank of America	00
, ,	Noble Energy Inc	Bank of America			G	Merrill Lynch	(307)
(424)	Nandana Cam	Merrill Lynch	2,245	201	OneMain Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(670)
(131) (43)	Nordson Corp Nordson Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	2,188 212	(168)	ONEOK Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	539
300	Nordstrom Inc	Bank of America	212	(65)	ONEOK Inc	Credit Suisse	137
		Merrill Lynch	(1,619)	(408)	ONEOK Inc	Citibank	1,185
547 110	Nordstrom Inc Nordstrom Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(3,078) (840)	(539) 174	ONEOK Inc Oracle Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	1,089 (432)
28	Norfolk Southern Corp	Citibank	(197)	471	Oracle Corp	Bank of America	(432)
89	Norfolk Southern Corp	Credit Suisse	(473)			Merrill Lynch	(1,410)
38	Norfolk Southern Corp	JP Morgan	(202)	667	Oracle Corp	Citibank	(1,781)
186	Norfolk Southern Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(863)	319 (457)	Oracle Corp Ormat Technologies Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(802)
61	Northern Trust Corp	Citibank	(394)	(457)	Offilat rechilologies fric	Merrill Lynch	1,126
100	Norwegian Cruise Line		()	(193)	Ormat Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	429
	Holdings Ltd	JP Morgan	(79)	77	Oshkosh Corp	Credit Suisse	(432)
90	Norwegian Cruise Line Holdings Ltd	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(180)	90 224	Oshkosh Corp Oshkosh Corp	Citibank Bank of America	(361)
1,102	NRG Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	(3,239)	224	Carikoan Corp	Merrill Lynch	(899)
788	NRG Energy Inc	Bank of America		(158)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, ,
4.000	NDC Francisco	Merrill Lynch	(1,751)	(0.47)	Outform Madia In a (Dait)	Merrill Lynch	113
1,369 627	NRG Energy Inc NRG Energy Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(3,668) (1,706)	(247)	Outfront Media Inc (Reit) Owens Corning	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	4 535
16	Nu Skin Enterprises Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(114)	(208)	Owens Corning	Bank of America	000
(377)	Nuance Communications Inc	Citibank	338	(		Merrill Lynch	127
(616) (153)	Nutanix Inc 'A' Nutanix Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse Bank of America	5,707	(207) 1,648	Owens Corning Owens-Illinois Inc	Citibank Bank of America	132
(133)	Nutariix iric A	Merrill Lynch	1,478	1,040	Oweris-minois inc	Merrill Lynch	(2,274)
(119)		Citibank	960	39	Owens-Illinois Inc	Citibank	(29)
(250)	Nutanix Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	2,395	172	PACCAR Inc	Bank of America	(404)
409 200	Nutrien Ltd nVent Electric Plc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,158)	60	Packaging Corp of America	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(421) (448)
200	Tronce Electric File	Merrill Lynch	(398)	1	Palo Alto Networks Inc	JP Morgan	(33)
974	nVent Electric Plc	Credit Suisse	(2,438)	28	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Bank of America	
(84)	NVIDIA Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,452	116	Palo Alto Networks Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	(441) (2,395)
(199)	NVIDIA Corp	Citibank	2,536	37	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(2,593)
(57)	NVIDIA Corp	JP Morgan	1,836	289	Paramount Group Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(78)
10	NVR Inc	Credit Suisse	(835)	1,227	Park Hotels & Resorts Inc	Bank of America	(2.540)
(120) (414)	NXP Semiconductors NV NXP Semiconductors NV	Credit Suisse Citibank	895 1,799	30	(Reit) Parker-Hannifin Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(3,519) (493)
` ,	NXP Semiconductors NV	JP Morgan	2,324	76	Parker-Hannifin Corp	Bank of America	(100)
74	O'Reilly Automotive Inc	Citibank	(70)		5 1 11 15 6	Merrill Lynch	(969)
87 270	Occidental Petroleum Corp Occidental Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse Citibank	(702) (382)	66 229	Parker-Hannifin Corp Patterson Cos Inc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(1,098) (320)
148	Occidental Petroleum Corp	JP Morgan	(1,195)	(389)	Patterson-UTI Energy Inc	Citibank	429
2	Occidental Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	, ,	180	Paychex Inc	JP Morgan	170
704	OCE Frank Care	Merrill Lynch	(5)	523	Paychex Inc	Citibank	(792)
784 328	OGE Energy Corp OGE Energy Corp	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	71 82	372	Paychex Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(221)
160	OGE Energy Corp	Citibank	(283)	445	Paychex Inc	Credit Suisse	329
(249)	Okta Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,519)	(135)	Paycom Software Inc	Bank of America	
(62)	Okta Inc	Citibank	(399)	(30)	Daycom Software Inc	Merrill Lynch	(784)
(94) 195	Okta Inc Old Dominion Freight Line Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(951) (2,242)	(30)	Paycom Software Inc PBF Energy Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(246) 734
(289)	Olin Corp	Citibank	640	655	Peabody Energy Corp	JP Morgan	(2,847)
(213)		Credit Suisse	160	519	Peabody Energy Corp	Citibank	(874)
(170)	Omega Healthcare Investors Inc (Reit)	Citibank	160	423 298	Pentair Plc Pentair Plc	Citibank Bank of America	(523)
(859)	Omega Healthcare Investors	Bank of America	100	230	. Sittan 1 io	Merrill Lynch	(478)
	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	1,663	394	Pentair Plc	JP Morgan	(911)
(408)	Omega Healthcare Investors Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	445	(131)	Penumbra Inc	JP Morgan	(1,114)
	ino (i toit)	Cicuit Ouisse	773				

11.4.0	D		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	,, , , ,	B d. fi		Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
(74)	Penumbra Inc	Bank of America		, ,	Prologis Inc (Reit)	Citibank	338
(0.40)	B 11.11.2.15	Merrill Lynch	(644)	(128)	Proofpoint Inc	Bank of America	754
(940)	People's United Financial Inc	Bank of America	369	(45)	Proofnoint Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	751 173
(610)	People's United Financial Inc	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	318	(45) (121)	Proofpoint Inc Proofpoint Inc	Credit Suisse	769
104	PepsiCo Inc	Bank of America	010	(268)	•	Deutsche Bank	905
		Merrill Lynch	(189)	(123)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	
163	PepsiCo Inc	Credit Suisse	190			Merrill Lynch	416
, ,	PerkinElmer Inc	Credit Suisse	1,464	(58)	Prosperity Bancshares Inc	JP Morgan	340
, ,	PerkinElmer Inc	JP Morgan	65	(335)		Citibank	836
(167)	PerkinElmer Inc	Bank of America	406	(134)	PTC Inc PTC Inc	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	267 330
(779)	Perrigo Co Plc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	5,820	(283)		Bank of America	330
	Perrigo Co Plc	Citibank	3,422	(200)	1 TO IIIC	Merrill Lynch	846
	Perrigo Co Plc	JP Morgan	1,872	(53)	Public Storage (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(238
192	Philip Morris International Inc	JP Morgan	(946)	(30)	Public Storage (Reit)	Citibank	(93
62	Philip Morris International Inc	Bank of America		5	PulteGroup Inc*	Credit Suisse	-
		Merrill Lynch	(391)	434	PulteGroup Inc	Bank of America	
633	Phillips 66	Deutsche Bank	(3,619)	070	D. 11. C I	Merrill Lynch	(338
53	Phillips 66	JP Morgan	(237)	278	PulteGroup Inc	Citibank	(264
137 (260)	Phillips 66 Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(611)	(690) (334)	Pure Storage Inc 'A' Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse Bank of America	3,958
(200)	Trysicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	61	(334)	Ture Storage Inc. A	Merrill Lynch	1,416
(1,556)	Physicians Realty Trust (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(628)	(626)	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	3,590
		Bank of America	()	(606)	Pure Storage Inc 'A'	Citibank	(70
		Merrill Lynch	526	60	PVH Corp	Citibank	(1,177
(227)	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	Credit Suisse	518	187	Qorvo Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,477
	Pilgrim's Pride Corp	JP Morgan	440	631	Qorvo Inc	Citibank	492
(22)	Pinnacle Financial	Bank of America	40	294	Qorvo Inc	JP Morgan	(2,527
(626)	Partners Inc Pinnacle Financial	Merrill Lynch	49	86	QUALCOMM Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,524
(020)	Partners Inc	Credit Suisse	2.704	65	QUALCOMM Inc	JP Morgan	(1,051
363	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Citibank	(1,064)	1,030	Quanta Services Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,451
60	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Credit Suisse	(216)	190	Quanta Services Inc	Bank of America	
113	Pinnacle West Capital Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(57
		Merrill Lynch	(206)	322	Quanta Services Inc	JP Morgan	(871
(71)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Bank of America	500	210	Quest Diagnostics Inc	Credit Suisse	(537
(196)	Pioneer Natural Resources Co	Merrill Lynch	588 2,023	400 360	Qurate Retail Inc Qurate Retail Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(474 (196
(284)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Bank of America	2,023	50	Ralph Lauren Corp	Credit Suisse	(233
(204)	Turaloight mo 70	Merrill Lynch	519	418	Ralph Lauren Corp	Bank of America	
(542)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	784		тыри шин согр	Merrill Lynch	(4,360
(532)	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	491	127	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	
	Pluralsight Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,683			Merrill Lynch	(352)
, ,	Polaris Industries Inc	JP Morgan	2,314	138	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(204
(177)	Polaris Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	1,606	449	Rayonier Inc (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	(1,243
(131)	Polaris Industries Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	1,135	325 323	Rayonier Inc (Reit) Realogy Holdings Corp	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(967
221	PolyOne Corp	JP Morgan	(339)	323	Realogy Holdings Corp	Merrill Lynch	(208
417	Popular Inc	Citibank	(718)	(193)	RealPage Inc	JP Morgan	154
100	Popular Inc	Credit Suisse	(401)	(496)	RealPage Inc	Bank of America	
354	Popular Inc	JP Morgan	(1,418)			Merrill Lynch	996
(113)	Post Holdings Inc	Citibank	212	(175)	RealPage Inc	Credit Suisse	239
. ,	Post Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	277	(443)	Realty Income Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
(64)	Post Holdings Inc	Bank of America	44.4	(440)	D	Merrill Lynch	(94
(65)	Post Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	114 94	(449) (430)	Realty Income Corp (Reit) Realty Income Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan Citibank	(611 146
(65) 50	PPG Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	(160)	73	Red Hat Inc	Citibank	(79
50	PPG Industries Inc	Citibank	(88)	27	Red Hat Inc	JP Morgan	16
	PPL Corp	Bank of America	(55)	28	Red Hat Inc	Credit Suisse	17
. ,	·	Merrill Lynch	107	118	Regal Beloit Corp	Bank of America	
(72)	PRA Health Sciences Inc	JP Morgan	287			Merrill Lynch	(418)
(58)	PRA Health Sciences Inc	Bank of America		65	Regal Beloit Corp	JP Morgan	(502)
(4=)	December 1 County County	Merrill Lynch	98	(133)	Regency Centers Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
(47)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Bank of America	440	20	Paganaran	Merrill Lynch	213
(53)	Procter & Gamble Co/The	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	112 48	20	Regeneron Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(244
	Procter & Gamble Co/The Procter & Gamble Co/The	Citibank	46 69	23	Regeneron	MICHINI LYNICH	(244)
, ,	Procter & Gamble Co/The	JP Morgan	90		Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(413
()		Citibank	(9)	1,006	Regions Financial Corp	Bank of America	
(70)	Progressive Corp/The	Citibalik	(3)	1,000			

 $<sup>^{\</sup>star}$  Investments which are less than 0.5 USD have been rounded down to zero.

			Net unrealised				Net unrealised
			appreciation/ (depreciation)				appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUŔ	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
1,103	Regions Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	(1,117)	(117)		JP Morgan	394
119	Reinsurance Group of America Inc	JP Morgan	(42)	(20)	Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The Scotts Miracle-Gro Co/The	Credit Suisse Deutsche Bank	67 (5)
99	Reinsurance Group of	or morgan	(12)	424	Seagate Technology Plc	JP Morgan	(2,413)
	America Inc	Citibank	(450)	175	Seagate Technology Plc	Citibank	(317)
115 174	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Citibank Deutsche Bank	(323) (854)	150 120	Sealed Air Corp Sealed Air Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(122)
95	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co	Bank of America		120	Gealed All Golp	Merrill Lynch	(32)
		Merrill Lynch	(466)	362	Sealed Air Corp	Citibank	(39)
74 (233)	Reliance Steel & Aluminum Co Resideo Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(402)	(152)	Seattle Genetics Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(252)
(233)	resided reclinologies inc	Merrill Lynch	672	(412)	Seattle Genetics Inc	Credit Suisse	857
, ,	ResMed Inc	Credit Suisse	59		SEI Investments Co	JP Morgan	2
(100)	Restaurant Brands	Bank of America		(19)	Sempra Energy	JP Morgan	(90)
	International Inc	Merrill Lynch	353	(107)	Sempra Energy Sempra Energy	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(176)
1,335	Retail Properties of	, ,			p 5)	Merrill Lynch	(114)
(470)	America Inc (Reit) 'A'	Deutsche Bank	(1,053)	(78)	Sempra Energy	Citibank	226
(178)	Rexford Industrial Realty Inc (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	81	(620)	Semtech Corp Senior Housing Properties	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(2,808)
(50)	RingCentral Inc 'A'	Bank of America		(020)	Trust (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	328
( <b>5</b> 4)	D: 0 ( ) ( )	Merrill Lynch	(16)	(132)	Sensata Technologies	0 111 0 1	70.4
(54) (210)	RingCentral Inc 'A' RingCentral Inc 'A'	Citibank Credit Suisse	149 (271)	(121)	Holding Plc Sensient Technologies Corp	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	704 527
	RLI Corp	Citibank	137		Sensient Technologies Corp	Citibank	310
843	Robert Half International Inc	Bank of America		, ,	Service Corp International/US	Citibank	(30)
187	Robert Half International Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(1,269) (706)		Service Corp International/US ServiceMaster Global	JP Morgan	(204)
79	Robert Half International Inc	Citibank	(156)	(010)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,041)
121	Robert Half International Inc	JP Morgan	(457)	(138)	ServiceMaster Global	Bank of America	
39 127	Rockwell Automation Inc Rockwell Automation Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(719) (1,065)	54	Holdings Inc ServiceNow Inc	Merrill Lynch Citibank	17 (361)
158	Rockwell Automation Inc	Bank of America	* ' '	(23)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Citibank	267
		Merrill Lynch	(1,725)	(23)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Bank of America	
88 65	Rockwell Automation Inc Rockwell Automation Inc	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(961) (1,198)	(56)	Sherwin-Williams Co/The	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	239 1,127
(70)	Roper Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	641	(95)	Signature Bank/New York NY	JP Morgan	1,139
(107)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Bank of America		(43)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Bank of America	
(98)	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	177 474	(103)	Signature Bank/New York NY	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	99 1,235
(91)		Citibank	248	398	Signet Jewelers Ltd	Bank of America	
, ,	Royal Caribbean Cruises Ltd	JP Morgan	629			Merrill Lynch	(596)
141 (98)	Royal Gold Inc Ryder System Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	257 488	317 361	Signet Jewelers Ltd Signet Jewelers Ltd	Citibank JP Morgan	(494) (1,417)
30	S&P Global Inc	JP Morgan	34		Silgan Holdings Inc	Citibank	(309)
116	S&P Global Inc	Bank of America			Simon Property Group		
305	Sabre Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	370 96	251	Inc (Reit) Simpson Manufacturing	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(1,873)
(39)	•	Bank of America		251	Co Inc	Merrill Lynch	(1,089)
`		Merrill Lynch	(74)	300	SINA Corp/China	Citibank	(1,643)
(8)	Sage Therapeutics Inc Sage Therapeutics Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	8 194	313	SINA Corp/China	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(3,565)
	Sage Therapeutics Inc	JP Morgan	50	167	Sinclair Broadcast Group	Merriii Lyricii	(3,303)
(35)	salesforce.com Inc	Credit Suisse	136		Inc 'A'	Citibank	(43)
(90)	salesforce.com Inc	Bank of America	204	178	Sinclair Broadcast Group	ID Morgan	(1.042)
551	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(854)	571	Inc 'A' Sirius XM Holdings Inc	JP Morgan Deutsche Bank	(1,042) (174)
732	Sally Beauty Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	(1,155)	1,405	Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Citibank	2,033	1.654	Cirius VM Haldings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(428)
	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Deutsche Bank Bank of America	40	1,654 1,066	Sirius XM Holdings Inc Sirius XM Holdings Inc	Citibank JP Morgan	(430) (449)
()	caropia merapodido mo	Merrill Lynch	783		SITE Centers Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	
(42)	Sarepta Therapeutics Inc	Credit Suisse	3 200	00	Civ Flore Fatartain O	Merrill Lynch	921
(641) 1,160	Schlumberger Ltd Schneider National Inc 'B'	JP Morgan Bank of America	3,200	(130)	Six Flags Entertainment Corp Skyworks Solutions Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	(380)
1,100	SSTOIGGE PAGIONAL INC D	Merrill Lynch	(1,453)	(130)	on, works colutions ins	Merrill Lynch	1,360
440	Schneider National Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(235)	41	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	JP Morgan	54
270 510	Schneider National Inc 'B' Schneider National Inc 'B'	Citibank JP Morgan	(404) (1,082)	79	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(11)
(238)		Bank of America		101	SL Green Realty Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(189)
•		Merrill Lynch	(277)				. ,

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
Holding	Description	Counterparty	LOIK	riolaling	Description	Counterparty	LOK
	United States continued				United States continued		
(1,152)	SLM Corp	Bank of America		(157)	State Street Corp	Bank of America	
(4.0.40)	0115	Merrill Lynch	444	(000)	0 0 0	Merrill Lynch	792
(1,042)	SM Energy Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	3,268	(330)	State Street Corp State Street Corp	JP Morgan Citibank	2,582 486
(1,048)	SM Energy Co	Citibank	1,794	741	Steel Dynamics Inc	Credit Suisse	(4,741)
	SM Energy Co	JP Morgan	1,122	61	Steel Dynamics Inc	Bank of America	(1,7 11)
25	Snap-on Inc	Credit Suisse	(277)		<b>,</b>	Merrill Lynch	(306)
121	Snap-on Inc	Bank of America		274	Steel Dynamics Inc	Citibank	(877)
407	0	Merrill Lynch	(861)	63	Steel Dynamics Inc	JP Morgan	(403)
137 350	Snap-on Inc Sonoco Products Co	Citibank Credit Suisse	(479) (425)	(110) (831)	Stericycle Inc Stericycle Inc	Citibank Bank of America	303
126	Sonoco Products Co	JP Morgan	(180)	(651)	Stericycle IIIc	Merrill Lynch	2,665
670	Sonoco Products Co	Citibank	(468)	(152)	Stericycle Inc	Credit Suisse	586
(224)	South Jersey Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	`163 <sup>°</sup>	(483)	Stericycle Inc	JP Morgan	1,899
	South Jersey Industries Inc	Deutsche Bank	936	(1,002)	Sterling Bancorp/DE	Bank of America	
202	Southwest Airlines Co	Credit Suisse	(655)	(000)	0, 1, 5, 75	Merrill Lynch	1,042
149	Southwest Airlines Co	JP Morgan	(483)	(869)	Sterling Bancorp/DE Sterling Bancorp/DE	Credit Suisse	1,464
107	Southwest Airlines Co	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(309)	(303)	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Deutsche Bank Credit Suisse	315 96
528	Southwest Airlines Co	Citibank	(1,789)	264	STORE Capital Corp (Reit)	Bank of America	30
2,481	Southwestern Energy Co	Credit Suisse	(1,390)			Merrill Lynch	(52)
(451)	Spark Therapeutics Inc	Bank of America		25	Stryker Corp	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(542)			Merrill Lynch	(62)
	Spark Therapeutics Inc	Credit Suisse	(109)	78	Stryker Corp Stryker Corp	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(361)
(130)	Spectrum Brands Holdings Inc	Citibank	1,280	64 383	Sunstone Hotel Investors	Credit Suisse	(296)
(112)	Spectrum Brands	Ollibarik	1,200	303	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(264)
( · · = /	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	1,179	95	SunTrust Banks Inc	Deutsche Bank	(126)
(271)	Spectrum Brands	· ·		190	SunTrust Banks Inc	Citibank	(541)
	Holdings Inc	Deutsche Bank	2,375	90	SunTrust Banks Inc	Bank of America	
` ,	Spire Inc	Citibank	460		O o To o t Book a local	Merrill Lynch	(119)
(179)	Spire Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	475	96	SunTrust Banks Inc SunTrust Banks Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(271) (192)
70	Spirit AeroSystems	WEITH LYNCH	473	(20)	SVB Financial Group	Credit Suisse	810
	Holdings Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(63)	(29)	SVB Financial Group	Bank of America	0.0
193	Spirit AeroSystems		, ,		•	Merrill Lynch	627
	Holdings Inc 'A'	Citibank	(384)		SVB Financial Group	Citibank	486
	Splunk Inc	Credit Suisse	596	, ,	Switch Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(167)
, ,	Splunk Inc Splunk Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	551	(455) (413)	Switch Inc 'A' Symantec Corp	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(591) 633
(113)	Spidik iiic	Merrill Lynch	2,118	(284)	Symantec Corp	Citibank	407
725	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Bank of America	_,	(560)	Symantec Corp	Bank of America	
	·	Merrill Lynch	(1,007)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	401
350	Sprouts Farmers Market Inc	Credit Suisse	(194)	(1,062)	Symantec Corp	Credit Suisse	2,794
٠,	Square Inc 'A'	Citibank	1,211	210	Synchrony Financial	Credit Suisse	15
(807)	Square Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	2,553	150 354	Synchrony Financial Synchrony Financial	JP Morgan Citibank	(138) (425)
(307)	Square Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	1,527	638	Synchrony Financial	Bank of America	(423)
	SS&C Technologies	Bank of America	.,02.			Merrill Lynch	(572)
, ,	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	456	285	Synopsys Inc	JP Morgan	(789)
(957)	SS&C Technologies			120	Synopsys Inc	Credit Suisse	(332)
(000)	Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	2,393	229	Synopsys Inc	Citibank	242
(232)	SS&C Technologies Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	519	(150)	Synovus Financial Corp	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	268
(171)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	JP Morgan	1,973	486	Sysco Corp	Credit Suisse	(270)
	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Bank of America	1,070	77	Sysco Corp	Citibank	(210)
` ,	•	Merrill Lynch	503	(383)	T-Mobile US Inc	Citibank	762
(135)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Credit Suisse	1,379	(359)		Credit Suisse	(347)
(48)	Stanley Black & Decker Inc	Citibank	305	(210)	T-Mobile US Inc	Bank of America	200
313	Starbucks Corp	Bank of America	(660)	60	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	230
255	Starbucks Corp	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	(668) (610)	60	Tabledu Sullwäle IIIC A	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(487)
177	Starbucks Corp	Citibank	(297)	70	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(608)
1,302	Starbucks Corp	JP Morgan	(3,115)	80	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	Citibank	(28)
270	Starwood Property Trust	Bank of America		42	Tableau Software Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	( <del>4</del> 11)
	Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(157)	(50)	Take-Two Interactive	O't'll	
240	Starwood Property Trust	ID Moreon	(407)	(330)	Software Inc	Citibank	(154)
370	Inc (Reit) Starwood Property Trust	JP Morgan	(127)	(328)	Take-Two Interactive Software Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(56)
370	Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(239)		CONTRACT IIIO	.violini Lyrion	(50)

1.1.12	P	01	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)	11.13	B d. d.		Net unrealise appreciation (depreciation
lolding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EU
	United States continued				United States continued		
(73)	Take-Two Interactive			(168)	Thor Industries Inc	Bank of America	
	Software Inc	JP Morgan	(383)			Merrill Lynch	95
240	Tapestry Inc	JP Morgan	(407)	(107)	Thor Industries Inc	Citibank	34
(889)	Targa Resources Corp	Bank of America	0744	(314)		JP Morgan	3,31
(4.000)	T D 0	Merrill Lynch	2,741	(50)	Tiffany & Co	Bank of America	
(1,269)	Targa Resources Corp	Credit Suisse	1,069	(407)	T:# 8 C-	Merrill Lynch	44
(24)	Targa Resources Corp	Deutsche Bank	74	(107)	Tiffany & Co	Credit Suisse	1,66
` '	Targa Resources Corp	JP Morgan	895	494	Timken Co/The TJX Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan Bank of America	(2,78
(97)	Targa Resources Corp Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	Citibank Bank of America	2,115	624	TJA Cos inc/ The	Merrill Lynch	(1,2
(91)	raubilian Centers inc (iveit)	Merrill Lynch	608	824	TJX Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	(2,74
(100)	Taubman Centers Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	589	545	TJX Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	(1,6
	TCF Financial Corp	Credit Suisse	145	305	TJX Cos Inc/The	Citibank	(42
108	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	Bank of America	110	(135)	Toll Brothers Inc	Citibank	17
100	127 anomado Florang Corp	Merrill Lynch	(146)	584	Torchmark Corp	Bank of America	
96	TD Ameritrade Holding Corp	Credit Suisse	(243)		Toronnan Corp	Merrill Lynch	(56
167	Tech Data Corp	Bank of America	(= .0)	76	Torchmark Corp	Credit Suisse	3)
		Merrill Lynch	(792)	404	Toro Co/The	Bank of America	,
412	Tegna Inc	Citibank	(175)			Merrill Lynch	(2,5)
418	Tegna Inc	Credit Suisse	(103)	680	Toro Co/The	Citibank	(3,2
386	Tegna Inc	JP Morgan	`(95)	60	Total System Services Inc	Bank of America	
30	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Credit Suisse	(1 <u>2</u> 1)		•	Merrill Lynch	1,2
56	Teledyne Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	(783)	57	Total System Services Inc	Credit Suisse	1,1
69	Teledyne Technologies Inc	Citibank	(727)	159	Total System Services Inc	JP Morgan	3,2
(24)	Teleflex Inc	Citibank	228	250	Tractor Supply Co	Credit Suisse	(3
(20)	Teleflex Inc	Bank of America		164	Tractor Supply Co	Citibank	(4
		Merrill Lynch	161	141	Tractor Supply Co	Deutsche Bank	
(38)	Teleflex Inc	Credit Suisse	313	94	Tractor Supply Co	Bank of America	
(46)	Teleflex Inc	JP Morgan	400			Merrill Lynch	
461	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(658)	(177)	TransUnion	Citibank	1
170	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Citibank	(197)	(73)	TransUnion	Bank of America	
562	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(
		Merrill Lynch	(690)	(297)	TransUnion	Credit Suisse	1:
157	Telephone & Data Systems Inc	JP Morgan	(342)	(246)	TransUnion	JP Morgan	2
(101)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Bank of America		(200)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(154)			Merrill Lynch	1,04
(198)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Credit Suisse	32	(204)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	Deutsche Bank	1,2
(83)	Tempur Sealy International Inc	Deutsche Bank	(126)	(90)	TreeHouse Foods Inc	JP Morgan	4
692	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Bank of America		128	Trex Co Inc	Credit Suisse	(3
		Merrill Lynch	(1,767)	(1)	TRI Pointe Group Inc	Bank of America	
114	Tenneco Inc 'A'	Citibank	(61)			Merrill Lynch	
459	Teradata Corp	Citibank	(370)	(69)	Trimble Inc	Credit Suisse	14
494	Teradyne Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,590)	(513)	Trimble Inc	JP Morgan	1,0
177	Teradyne Inc	Bank of America		(678)	Trinity Industries Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(706)			Merrill Lynch	1,0
853	Teradyne Inc	Citibank	(670)	(597)	Trinity Industries Inc	Credit Suisse	1,1
(343)	Terex Corp	Credit Suisse	1,383	(101)	Trinity Industries Inc	JP Morgan	2
(24)	Tesla Inc	Citibank	137	231	Trinseo SA	JP Morgan	(1,5
(281)	Tesla Inc	JP Morgan	14,724	368	Trinseo SA	Credit Suisse	(2,5
393	Tetra Tech Inc	Bank of America	(000)	298	Trinseo SA	Deutsche Bank	(1,2
407	Total Tools Inc.	Merrill Lynch	(208)	290	TripAdvisor Inc	Bank of America	
197	Tetra Tech Inc	Credit Suisse	(226)	440	Trin Arbinan Ina	Merrill Lynch	(1,0
123	Tetra Tech Inc	JP Morgan	(141)	140	TripAdvisor Inc	Citibank	(5
(214)	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Bank of America	000	92	TripAdvisor Inc	JP Morgan	(5
(6)	Toyas Capital Panasharas II-	Merrill Lynch	629 37	263 547	TripAdvisor Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,5
	Texas Capital Bancshares Inc Texas Capital Bancshares Inc	Credit Suisse		547 143	Trustmark Corp Tupperware Brands Corp	JP Morgan Bank of America	(1,6
(428)	•	JP Morgan	2,639	143	rupperware prantis Corp	Merrill Lynch	
941 367	Texas Instruments Inc Texas Instruments Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	(5,921) (582)	202	Tunnenware Branda Corn	,	(5 (1.0
36 <i>1</i> 141	Texas Instruments Inc		(582) (578)	293	Tupperware Brands Corp Twilio Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(1,0
220	Texas Instruments Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(578)	(11) (168)	Twillo Inc 'A'	Citibank JP Morgan	1 9
220	ievas ilistratūrietits IIIC		(1.041)	(41)	Twillo Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	2
(428)	TES Financial Corp	Merrill Lynch	(1,041) 8		Twitter Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	
(428)	TFS Financial Corp	Citibank	-	(943)			1,6
. ,	TFS Financial Corp Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	JP Morgan	31 94	(316)	Twitter Inc	Bank of America	
(28) (20)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	94	570	Two Harbors Investment	Merrill Lynch	3
(20)	THEATHO I ISHEL SCIENTIAL INC	Merrill Lynch	(67)	3/0	Corp (Reit)	Citibank	(3:
(30)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Credit Suisse	(10)	(31)		Citibank	2:
(30)	Thermo Fisher Scientific Inc	Citibank	311	(24)	Tyler Technologies Inc	JP Morgan	1;
85	Thomson Reuters Corp	Bank of America	311	, ,	Tyler Technologies Inc	Bank of America	
				(100)	. , ioi iooiiilologioo iilo	-a 01741161164	

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
` ,	Tyson Foods Inc 'A'	Citibank	395	181	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Citibank	(693)
50	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Deutsche Bank	(373)	(23)	Vail Resorts Inc	Bank of America	4==
50 40	Ubiquiti Networks Inc Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Credit Suisse JP Morgan	(371) (186)	(142)	Vail Resorts Inc	Merrill Lynch Credit Suisse	177 1,796
270	Ubiquiti Networks Inc	Bank of America	(100)	(209)	Valero Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	2,297
		Merrill Lynch	(1,863)	(89)	Valmont Industries Inc	Bank of America	_,
621	UDR Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(429)			Merrill Lynch	604
124	UDR Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	59	(43)	Valmont Industries Inc	JP Morgan	465
70 553	UGI Corp UGI Corp	Deutsche Bank JP Morgan	(192) (1,165)	306 45	Valvoline Inc Varian Medical Systems Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(211)
20	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &	or worgan	(1,100)	1	varian ivicalcal cystems inc	Merrill Lynch	(156)
	Fragrance Inc	Citibank	(514)	115	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Citibank	(209)
37	Ulta Salon Cosmetics &			95	Varian Medical Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(525)
(420)	Fragrance Inc	JP Morgan	(993)	506	Vector Group Ltd	Citibank	(227)
(430)	Umpqua Holdings Corp Under Armour Inc 'A'	Citibank JP Morgan	155 417	40	Veeva Systems Inc 'A'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	343
924	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Bank of America	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	(188)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(77)
		Merrill Lynch	1,217	(144)	Ventas Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	, ,
546	Under Armour Inc 'A'	Citibank	(705)	(100)	V ( 1 (D 11)	Merrill Lynch	34
171 88	Union Pacific Corp Union Pacific Corp	Citibank Credit Suisse	(1,335) (775)	(182)	Ventas Inc (Reit) Ventas Inc (Reit)	Citibank Credit Suisse	163 (226)
201	United Continental	Credit Suisse	(115)	(663)	VEREIT Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(238)
	Holdings Inc	Citibank	(452)	108	Verint Systems Inc	Bank of America	(===)
139	United Continental	Bank of America			•	Merrill Lynch	(457)
407	Holdings Inc	Merrill Lynch	(414)	109	Verint Systems Inc	Credit Suisse	(627)
137	United Continental Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(647)	63 308	VeriSign Inc VeriSign Inc	Credit Suisse Bank of America	43
169	United Continental	Credit Suisse	(047)	300	vensign mc	Merrill Lynch	11
.00	Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(798)	(50)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Bank of America	
70	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	(322)			Merrill Lynch	118
188	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	(1,196)	(40)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Credit Suisse	99
239	United Parcel Service Inc 'B'	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	(1,454)	(40)	Verisk Analytics Inc Verisk Analytics Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	36 249
285	United States Cellular Corp	Bank of America	(1,404)	(319)	Verisk Analytics Inc	Deutsche Bank	323
	•	Merrill Lynch	(327)	(94)	Verizon Communications Inc	Bank of America	
(947)	United States Steel Corp	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	185
(430)	United States Steel Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	2,690 928	(120)	Verizon Communications Inc Verizon Communications Inc	Credit Suisse Citibank	207 1,462
	United States Steel Corp	JP Morgan	6,656	(89)	Verizon Communications Inc	JP Morgan	1,402
(8)	United Technologies Corp	Credit Suisse	76	. ,	Versum Materials Inc	Bank of America	
	United Technologies Corp	JP Morgan	4,283			Merrill Lynch	53
283	United Therapeutics Corp	Credit Suisse	(2,762)	(101)	Versum Materials Inc	Credit Suisse	89
59 55	UnitedHealth Group Inc UnitedHealth Group Inc	Citibank Bank of America	(409)	109	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	91
00	Childria in Croup inc	Merrill Lynch	272	56	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	JP Morgan	(135)
3	UnitedHealth Group Inc	Credit Suisse	7	202	Vertex Pharmaceuticals Inc	Citibank	(825)
, ,	Uniti Group Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	75	132	VF Corp	Bank of America	(4.07.1)
(1,383) (185)	Uniti Group Inc (Reit) Univar Inc	Citibank Bank of America	1,165	60	VF Corp	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	(1,074) (497)
(103)	Offival IIIC	Merrill Lynch	293	476	Viacom Inc 'B'	Credit Suisse	222
(227)	Univar Inc	Credit Suisse	195	501	Viacom Inc 'B'	Citibank	49
(211)		JP Morgan	182	180	Viacom Inc 'B'	JP Morgan	101
(34)	Universal Display Corp	Bank of America	C44	(798)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Bank of America	100
(145)	Universal Display Corp	Merrill Lynch Citibank	611 1,751	(278)	VICI Properties Inc (Reit)	Merrill Lynch JP Morgan	129 25
	Universal Display Corp	JP Morgan	256		Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Citibank	209
	Universal Display Corp	Credit Suisse	649	(420)	Virtu Financial Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
89	Universal Health Services	Bank of America	(2.42)			Merrill Lynch	270
00	Inc 'B' Universal Health Services	Merrill Lynch	(248)	893	Visa Inc 'A'	Citibank	(2,449)
90	Inc 'B'	Citibank	(431)	202 1,469	Visa Inc 'A' Vishay Intertechnology Inc	Credit Suisse Credit Suisse	76 (4,660)
150	Unum Group	JP Morgan	(114)	(620)	, ,,,	Bank of America	(1,000)
143	Urban Outfitters Inc	Credit Suisse	(757)	, ,		Merrill Lynch	695
208	Urban Outfitters Inc	Deutsche Bank	(761)	(268)	Vistra Energy Corp	Credit Suisse	466
522 220	Urban Outfitters Inc Urban Outfitters Inc	JP Morgan Bank of America	(2,765)	168	VMware Inc 'A' VMware Inc 'A'	JP Morgan Credit Suisse	(2,572) (645)
220	Cibali Cadillelo IIIC	Merrill Lynch	(343)		Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Bank of America	(040)
110	US Bancorp	Citibank	(172)			Merrill Lynch	150
230	US Bancorp	JP Morgan	(435)		Vornado Realty Trust (Reit)	Deutsche Bank	40
190	USANA Health Sciences Inc	Bank of America	/1 206\	(50)	Vornado Realty Trust (Reit) Voya Financial Inc	JP Morgan Citibank	9 (212)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,386)	97	voya i manual inc	OILIDALIK	(212)

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
				g			
	United States continued				United States continued		
212	Voya Financial Inc	JP Morgan	(488)	608	Werner Enterprises Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,675)
723	Voya Financial Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,665)	110	WESCO International Inc	JP Morgan	(228)
154	Voya Financial Inc	Bank of America	(22.4)	94	WESCO International Inc	Credit Suisse	(589)
(144)	Vulcan Materials Co	Merrill Lynch Bank of America	(224)	157	West Pharmaceutical Services Inc	Credit Suisse	(924)
(144)	vuican iviatenais co	Merrill Lynch	750	66	West Pharmaceutical	Credit Suisse	(924)
(36)	Vulcan Materials Co	Citibank	126		Services Inc	Citibank	(256)
	Vulcan Materials Co	JP Morgan	203	(104)		Bank of America	(200)
108	WABCO Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	(231)	(104)	Western Amarice Baricorp	Merrill Lynch	273
48	WABCO Holdings Inc	Citibank	(10)	(110)	Western Alliance Bancorp	Credit Suisse	363
(477)	Wabtec Corp	Deutsche Bank	2,616		Western Alliance Bancorp	JP Morgan	899
. ,			2,010	, ,	•	•	099
(386)	Wabtec Corp	Bank of America	4.044	(151)	Western Digital Corp	Bank of America	000
(0)		Merrill Lynch	1,844	(000)	W + B: :: 10	Merrill Lynch	969
(2)	Wabtec Corp	Credit Suisse	18	(362)	Western Digital Corp	Credit Suisse	2,715
(89)	•	Citibank	245	(949)		Citibank	3,283
. ,	Wabtec Corp	JP Morgan	707	2,283	Western Union Co/The	Credit Suisse	(41)
698	Waddell & Reed Financial			(90)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Bank of America	
	Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(1,157)			Merrill Lynch	180
296	Waddell & Reed Financial			(90)	Westlake Chemical Corp	Citibank	383
	Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(491)	(89)	Westlake Chemical Corp	JP Morgan	164
191	Walmart Inc	Citibank	(193)	(281)	Westrock Co	Bank of America	
	Walt Disney Co/The	Citibank	963	()		Merrill Lynch	1,201
	Walt Disney Co/The	Credit Suisse	127	(341)	Westrock Co	Credit Suisse	1,665
	Walt Disney Co/The	JP Morgan	529	(51)		Deutsche Bank	218
974	Washington Federal Inc	Credit Suisse	(1,013)	(169)		Citibank	386
				, ,	WEX Inc		
(403)		Deutsche Bank	278	(159)		JP Morgan	1,844
118	Waste Management Inc	Bank of America		, ,	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Citibank	258
450		Merrill Lynch	94	(/5/)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Bank of America	4 000
152	Waste Management Inc	JP Morgan	458			Merrill Lynch	1,682
78	Waste Management Inc	Credit Suisse	235	(1,362)	Weyerhaeuser Co (Reit)	Credit Suisse	3,169
60	Waters Corp	Citibank	(267)	(908)		JP Morgan	2,426
151	Waters Corp	JP Morgan	(1,556)	(12)	White Mountains Insurance		
(74)	Watsco Inc	Bank of America	•	(00)	Group Ltd	Credit Suisse	(120)
(00)	Material Inc.	Merrill Lynch	9	(20)	White Mountains Insurance	ID M	(000)
(98)	Watsco Inc	Credit Suisse	206		Group Ltd	JP Morgan	(200)
(33)	Watsco Inc	JP Morgan	69	290	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Bank of America	
(78)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Citibank	650			Merrill Lynch	(1,523)
(72)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	450	204	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Credit Suisse	(962)
(185)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Bank of America		270	Whiting Petroleum Corp	Citibank	(129)
		Merrill Lynch	385	250	Whiting Petroleum Corp	JP Morgan	(1,171)
(157)	Wayfair Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	981	(461)	Williams Cos Inc/The	Bank of America	
152	WD-40 Co	Citibank	(1,158)			Merrill Lynch	533
138	Webster Financial Corp	Bank of America		(6)	Williams Cos Inc/The	Credit Suisse	4
	•	Merrill Lynch	(506)	(209)	Williams Cos Inc/The	Citibank	227
99	Webster Financial Corp	JP Morgan	(601)	(1.618)	Williams Cos Inc/The	JP Morgan	972
79	Webster Financial Corp	Citibank	(276)	412	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Deutsche Bank	1,318
(70)	WEC Energy Group Inc	Bank of America	(=: 0)	312	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Bank of America	.,0.0
(. 0)	e manage areas are	Merrill Lynch	28	0.2	Trimario Gorionia inc	Merrill Lynch	998
117	Weingarten Realty	Bank of America	20	434	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Credit Suisse	788
117	Investors (Reit)	Merrill Lynch	(85)	460	Williams-Sonoma Inc	JP Morgan	864
702	` ,	Merriii Lyricii	(63)			•	
792	j ,	0 - 10 0 1	(0.40)	437	Williams-Sonoma Inc	Citibank	1,173
0.4	Investors (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(348)	(174)	Willis Towers Watson Plc	Citibank	528
31	Weingarten Realty			276	Wolverine World Wide Inc	JP Morgan	(1,823)
	Investors (Reit)	JP Morgan	(14)	(273)	Workday Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
(1,843)	Welbilt Inc	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	(279)
		Merrill Lynch	2,048	(28)	Workday Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(231)
(410)	Welbilt Inc	JP Morgan	298	(8)	Workday Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(66)
(1,074)	Welbilt Inc	Citibank	753	293	World Wrestling	Bank of America	
(1.428)	Welbilt Inc	Credit Suisse	1,037		Entertainment Inc 'A'	Merrill Lynch	(2,579)
	WellCare Health Plans Inc	Credit Suisse	(781)	165	World Wrestling	,	. ,,
	WellCare Health Plans Inc	Citibank	302		Entertainment Inc 'A'	Citibank	(896)
, ,	Wells Fargo & Co	Citibank	79	(88)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Bank of America	(000)
	Wells Fargo & Co	Bank of America	18	(00)	vvoliupay iiic A	Merrill Lynch	(127)
(0/0)	vvelis i aigu a cu		754	(440)	Worldney Inc (A)	•	(137)
(005)	Mallanna Ina /D : 10	Merrill Lynch	751	(110)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	Citibank	175
(295)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Credit Suisse	(1,483)	(166)	Worldpay Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	(400)
	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Citibank	(96)	(172)		Credit Suisse	(438)
	Welltower Inc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(357)	174	Worthington Industries Inc	Citibank	(254)
(415)	Welltower Inc (Reit)	Bank of America		(749)	WPX Energy Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(822)			Merrill Lynch	1,396
738	Werner Enterprises Inc	JP Morgan	(3,247)	(502)	WPX Energy Inc	Credit Suisse	944

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
	United States continued				United States continued		
(176)	WR Berkley Corp	Credit Suisse	(141)	(212)	Xylem Inc/NY	JP Morgan	1,016
180	WR Grace & Co	Bank of America		743	Yum China Holdings Inc	JP Morgan	(4,148)
		Merrill Lynch	(479)	483	Yum! Brands Inc	JP Morgan	199
113	WW Grainger Inc	Bank of America		444	Yum! Brands Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(349)			Merrill Lynch	235
11	WW Grainger Inc	Credit Suisse	(161)	385	Yum! Brands Inc	Credit Suisse	159
37	WW Grainger Inc	JP Morgan	(280)	431	Yum! Brands Inc	Citibank	(197)
41	WW Grainger Inc	Citibank	44	60	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Bank of America	
912	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Credit Suisse	(2,613)			Merrill Lynch	(840)
451	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Bank of America		33	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	Citibank	(147)
		Merrill Lynch	(1,277)	21	Zebra Technologies Corp 'A'	JP Morgan	(574)
560	Wyndham Destinations Inc	Citibank	(1,041)	(72)	Zendesk Inc	JP Morgan	132
150	Wyndham Destinations Inc	JP Morgan	(183)	(208)	Zendesk Inc	Bank of America	
(373)	Wyndham Hotels &	Bank of America				Merrill Lynch	473
	Resorts Inc	Merrill Lynch	528	(339)	Zendesk Inc	Credit Suisse	564
(95)	Wyndham Hotels &			(479)	Zendesk Inc	Citibank	2,095
	Resorts Inc	JP Morgan	214	(157)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	Bank of America	
	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Citibank	1,836			Merrill Lynch	(637)
	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Credit Suisse	6,863	(676)	Zillow Group Inc 'A'	Credit Suisse	(4,855)
(171)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	Bank of America		(364)		Citibank	(300)
		Merrill Lynch	2,448	(572)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	Citibank	(605)
(68)	Wynn Resorts Ltd	JP Morgan	1,703	(1,205)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	Credit Suisse	(9,265)
12	Xcel Energy Inc	Bank of America		(85)	Zillow Group Inc 'C'	JP Morgan	(654)
		Merrill Lynch	1	(66)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Bank of America	
362	Xerox Corp	Citibank	(344)			Merrill Lynch	386
240	Xerox Corp	JP Morgan	(242)	(205)	Zimmer Biomet Holdings Inc	Credit Suisse	1,355
351	Xerox Corp	Bank of America		(34)		Deutsche Bank	199
		Merrill Lynch	(328)	271	Zions Bancorp NA	JP Morgan	(1,149)
232	Xerox Corp	Credit Suisse	(270)	224	Zions Bancorp NA	Citibank	(393)
94	Xilinx Inc	Citibank	(59)	222	Zoetis Inc	JP Morgan	(193)
280	XPO Logistics Inc	Bank of America		59	Zoetis Inc	Bank of America	
		Merrill Lynch	(1,260)			Merrill Lynch	(50)
(72)	Xylem Inc/NY	Bank of America					(164,909)
		Merrill Lynch	172				
(192)	Xylem Inc/NY	Citibank	171	lotal (Gross	underlying exposure - EUR 69,	141,647)	(150,445)

#### Swaps as at 31 May 2019

Туре	Nominal Value	Description	Counterparty	Expiration date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR	Market Value EUR
TRS	BRL 288,759	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	1,012	1,012
TRS	BRL 284,297	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	2,024	2,024
TRS	BRL 646,913	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	8,453	8,453
TRS	BRL 1,267,634	Fund receives Ibovespa Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	12/6/2019	22,847	22,847
TRS	KRW 214,501,725	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	12,700	12,700
TRS	KRW 69,502,500	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	2,730	2,730
TRS	KRW 132,979,150	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	925	925
TRS	KRW 132,998,400	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	939	939
TRS	KRW 139,324,700	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	5,700	5,700
TRS	KRW 416,016,750	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	15,627	15,627
TRS	KRW 139,205,850	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	5,611	5,611
TRS	KRW 214,907,025	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	13,005	13,005
TRS	KRW 215,844,300	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	13,710	13,710
TRS	KRW 144,109,750	Fund receives Fixed 0.000% and pays KOSPI 200 Index	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	13/6/2019	9,301	9,301
TRS	TWD 36,427,334	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(24,957)	(24,957)
TRS	TWD 59,418,560	Fund receives TAIEX Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(24,679)	(24,679)
TRS	THB 2,219,574	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(2,021)	(2,021)
TRS	THB 19,417,507	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(2,370)	(2,370)
TRS	THB 17,705,796	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(2,564)	(2,564)
TRS	THB 1,509,707	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(169)	(169)
TRS	THB 1,322,137	Fund receives SET50 Futures Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Credit Suisse	27/6/2019	(941)	(941)
TRS	PLN 896,197	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	(11,826)	(11,826)
TRS	PLN 1,111,045	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	(10,041)	(10,041)
TRS TRS	PLN 232,539 PLN 241,245	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC HSBC	21/6/2019 21/6/2019	(2,342)	(2,342)
TRS	PLN 241,245 PLN 701,621	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	(4,373) 2,421	(4,373) 2,421
TRS	PLN 701,621 PLN 480,131	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	2,421	2,421
TRS	PLN 430,131 PLN 430.098	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	(6,904)	(6,904)
TRS	PLN 380,068	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000% Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	HSBC	21/6/2019	(6,904) (5,614)	(6,904) (5,614)
TRS	PLN 332,419	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%  Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Morgan Stanley	21/6/2019	(4,880)	(4,880)
TRS	PLN 447,427	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Morgan Stanley	21/6/2019	(566)	(566)
TRS	PLN 490,894	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Morgan Stanley	21/6/2019	(325)	(325)
TRS	PLN 188,753	Fund receives WIG20 Index and pays Fixed 0.000%	Morgan Stanley	21/6/2019	(2,508)	(2,508)
Total (	Gross underlying exp	osure - EUR 7,120,215)			12,111	12,111

TRS: Total Return Swaps

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	-					Net unrealised		-					Net unrealised
					Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
AUD	20,000	EUR	12,497	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(100)	EUR	392,329	HUF	123,865,000	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	10,768
AUD	276,000	EUR	170,980	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	95	EUR	109,599	HUF	35,366,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	655
AUD	18,000	EUR	11,222	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(65)	EUR	15,932	HUF	5,167,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	15
AUD	20,000	EUR	12,475	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(97)	EUR	13,749		4,398,000	UBS	19/6/2019	201
AUD	241,000	EUR	149,024	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	130	EUR	477,274	HUF	153,789,000	Bank of America	47/7/0040	0.700
AUD	241,000 74.000		148,736	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	152	FUD	EC EC0	шш	10 245 000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	3,730
BRL BRL	74,000		18,036 17,996	Citibank Citibank	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	597 590	EUR EUR	56,568 15,929		18,345,000 5,168,000	Deutsche Bank Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	81 16
BRL	75,000		18,185	Citibank	21/8/2019	596	EUR	12,916		4,220,000	Bank of America	17/1/2019	10
CAD	1,058,423		697,976	Bank of America	21/0/2013	330	LOIX	12,310	1101	4,220,000	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(71)
	.,,		,	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	2,450	EUR	56,567	HUF	18,356,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	76
CAD	200,000	EUR	131,440	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	913	EUR	476,934	HUF	154,776,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	607
CAD	133,000	EUR	87,897	State Street Bank			EUR	168,914	JPY	21,208,000	Bank of America		
				& Trust Company	19/6/2019	118					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(5,755)
CAD	31,000	EUR	20,522	Bank of America	47/7/0040	(44)	EUR	69,162		8,699,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(2,483)
CAD	1 669 000	FLID	1 101 000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(41)	EUR	49,470		6,105,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(811)
CAD	1,668,000	EUR	1,101,998	State Street Bank	17/7/2019	13	EUR	273,736	JPY	33,953,000	State Street Bank	19/6/2019	(5.002)
CAD	1,428,000	FLID	940,771	& Trust Company Bank of America	17/1/2019	13	EUR	33,075	IDV	4,149,000	& Trust Company Bank of America	19/0/2019	(5,902)
OND	1,420,000	LOIN	540,771	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	772	LOIK	00,010	01 1	4,140,000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(1,093)
CHF	130,000	EUR	114,202	Bank of America	2 0. 20 . 0		EUR	49,457	JPY	6,104,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(810)
	,		, -	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,731	EUR	213,940		26,593,000	State Street Bank		(/
CHF	44,000	EUR	38,595	Bank of America							& Trust Company	17/7/2019	(5,054)
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	670	EUR	81,431	JPY	10,000,000	Bank of America		
CLP	, ,		23,701	HSBC	19/6/2019	(1,164)					Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(903)
CLP	, ,		23,751	HSBC	17/7/2019	(1,170)	EUR	106,583	JPY	13,129,000	State Street Bank	04/0/0040	(4.540)
EUR	1,673,265	AUD	2,687,154	Bank of America	40/0/0040	7.005	EUD	20 427	MAVAI	044.000	& Trust Company	21/8/2019	(1,513)
EUR	27,777	ALID.	45,000	Merrill Lynch Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	7,665 (115)	EUR EUR	29,437 26,688	MXN MXN	641,000 590,000	Goldman Sachs HSBC	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	388 (50)
EUR	,	AUD	638,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	6,258	EUR	27,818		610,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	174
EUR	196,437		313,000	State Street Bank	10/0/2010	0,200	EUR	410,571		3,999,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	2,167
	,		,	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	2,427	EUR	49,547		483,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	219
EUR	27,727	AUD	45,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(124)	EUR	1,228,958	NOK	12,039,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(545)
EUR	63,935	AUD	101,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	1,426	EUR	209,777		2,043,000	UBS	19/6/2019	1,133
EUR	,	AUD	1,263,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	15,478	EUR	109,269	NOK	1,076,000	Bank of America		
EUR	209,049	AUD	333,000	State Street Bank	47/7/0040		EUD	400.000	NOIC	4.074.000	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(466)
CUD	4 040 400	ALID	4 040 000	& Trust Company	17/7/2019	2,957	EUR	130,022		1,271,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	401
EUR	1,018,488	AUD	1,640,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	5,304	EUR EUR	1,371,492 102,244		13,193,000 987,000	JP Morgan Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	26,019 1,586
EUR	28,285	AUD	46,000	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(133)	EUR	209,685		2,045,000	UBS	17/7/2019	1,128
EUR	354,021	CAD	533,000	Bank of America	2 0. 20 . 0	(.55)	EUR	109,279		1,078,000	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(470)
	/-		,	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,301	EUR	1,688,626		16,653,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(6,711)
EUR	15,784	CAD	24,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(99)	EUR	85,601	NOK	842,000	UBS	21/8/2019	(118)
EUR	56,168	CAD	85,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(81)	EUR	60,072	NZD	99,000	Bank of America		
EUR	34,310	CAD	52,000	State Street Bank	40/0/0040	(400)	EUD	407.040	NZD	000 000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	2,303
CUD	400.070	CAD	044.000	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(102)	EUR	167,243		280,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	3,855
EUR	139,870	CAD	211,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	467	EUR	56,874	NZD	96,000	State Street Bank & Trust Company	19/6/2019	856
EUR	105,125	CAD	158,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	738	EUR	70,204	NZD	119,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	889
EUR	56,733		86,000	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(85)	EUR	33,296		57,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	94
EUR	105,545		159,000	Bank of America		(/	EUR	33,226		57,000	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	91
				Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	709	EUR	77,573		334,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(269)
EUR	77,537	CHF	88,000	Bank of America			EUR	12,733		55,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	(86)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(941)	EUR	131,303		565,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	(166)
EUR	161,751		183,185	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	(1,611)	EUR	249,779		2,651,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	468
EUR	938,514	GBP	812,298	Bank of America	10/6/2010	22.467	EUR EUR	30,370 389,907		320,000 4,119,200	JP Morgan	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	276 2,520
EUR	223,220	GRP	193,000	Merrill Lynch Barclays Bank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	22,467 5,570	EUR	138,877		1,494,000	Morgan Stanley Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(1,592)
EUR	102,423		88,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	3,183	EUR	225,426		2,356,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	3,910
EUR	36,114		31,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	1,155	EUR	138,839		1,494,000	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(1,589)
EUR	157,191	GBP	135,000	Bank of America		,	EUR	16,895		26,000	Bank of America		( , ,
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	5,092					Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	10
EUR	223,003		193,000	Barclays Bank	17/7/2019	5,558	EUR	68,942		106,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	103
EUR	36,080		31,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	1,154	EUR	33,430		51,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	309
EUR	55,399	GBP	48,000	State Street Bank	17/7/0040	4 040	EUR	68,806		106,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	105
ELID	204 240	CPD	262 000	& Trust Company	17/7/2019	1,319	EUR	33,367		51,000	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	313
EUR	304,340	GDP	263,000	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	8,374	EUR EUR	68,652 38,385		106,000 1,379,000	HSBC HSBC	21/8/2019 19/6/2019	110 (631)
EUR	29,941	HKD	267,000	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(535)	EUR	97,654		3,479,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(779)
EUR	156,757		1,400,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(3,044)	EUR	62,101		2,204,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(148)
EUR	86,332		27,943,000	Bank of America			EUR	62,132		2,210,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	(161)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	254							

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

# Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

as at s	i way z	019					as at s	i way z	019				
					Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)						Maturity	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR	Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	date	EUR
EUR	4,540,120	USD	5,155,838	Bank of America			MXN	534,000	FUR	24,804	UBS	19/6/2019	(604)
	.,0.0,.20	•••	0,.00,000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(74,597)	MXN	931,000		42,493	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(606)
EUR	314,825	USD	353,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(1,126)	MXN	7,197,000	EUR	331,232	HSBC	17/7/2019	(7,426)
EUR	42,613		48,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	(349)	MXN	537,000		24,766	UBS	17/7/2019	(605)
EUR	77,362	USD	87,000	State Street Bank	10/6/2010	(507)	MXN	939,000		42,494	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(603)
EUR	2,097,465	HSD	2,384,656	& Trust Company JP Morgan	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	(507) (31,877)	MXN NZD	7,499,000 446,000		341,895 267,454	HSBC Bank of America	21/8/2019	(7,343)
EUR	42,511		48,000	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(350)	NZD	770,000	LOIX	201,707	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(7,200)
EUR	145,644		164,449	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(781)	NZD	7,000	EUR	4,213	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(128)
EUR	39,863	ZAR	644,000	Bank of America		. ,	NZD	276,000	EUR	163,734	State Street Bank		. ,
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	574					& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(2,680)
EUR	27,036		446,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(173)	NZD	58,000	EUR	33,901	Bank of America	17/7/2010	(447)
EUR EUR	44,276 30,732		724,000 501,000	JP Morgan JP Morgan	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	106 344	NZD	41,000	EUR	24,308	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	(117) (426)
EUR	30,757		505,000	Bank of America	111112010	011	NZD	338,000		200,394	State Street Bank	117172010	(120)
	,		,	Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	340		,		,	& Trust Company	17/7/2019	(3,516)
GBP	116,000	EUR	134,903	Bank of America			NZD	27,000		15,715	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	(20)
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(4,087)	NZD	290,000		169,362	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(782)
GBP GBP	122,000 60,000		139,460 69,858	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	(1,878)	PLN	153,000	EUR	35,497	Bank of America	10/6/2010	161
GBP	100,000		114,371	Goldman Sachs HSBC	19/6/2019	(2,195) (1,599)	PLN	281,000	FUR	65,184	Merrill Lynch Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	306
GBP	200,000		231,537	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(5,992)	PLN	1,371,000	EUR	317,384	HSBC	19/6/2019	2,142
GBP	26,000		29,910	Bank of America		(-,)	PLN	568,000		132,051	State Street Bank		-,
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(616)					& Trust Company	19/6/2019	327
GBP	288,000		333,246	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	(8,768)	PLN	153,000	EUR	35,441	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	161
GBP	111,000		126,690	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	(1,631)	PLN	282,000		65,316	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	303
GBP	26,000	EUR	29,874	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	21/8/2019	(615)	PLN	388,000	EUR	90,101	State Street Bank & Trust Company	17/7/2019	182
GBP	96,000	EUR	109,291	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(1,257)	PLN	282,000	EUR	65,192	Goldman Sachs	21/8/2019	305
HKD	379,532		42,758	HSBC	19/6/2019	563	PLN	280,000		64,860	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	173
HKD	212,000	EUR	24,181	UBS	19/6/2019	18	PLN	153,000	EUR	35,373	UBS	21/8/2019	162
HKD	212,000		24,133	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	15	RUB	40,291,000	USD	602,055	Bank of America		
HKD	172,000		19,328	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	264	DUD	4 500 000	LICD	00.440	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	11,436
HKD HUF	384,000 4,096,000		43,358 13,044	HSBC Bank of America	21/8/2019	282	RUB RUB	4,596,000 850,000	USD USD	69,446 13,092	Goldman Sachs HSBC	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	615 (109)
1101	4,030,000	LUIX	13,044	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(426)	RUB	46,139,000	USD	706,894	Bank of America	13/0/2013	(109)
HUF	11,469,000	EUR	36,264	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	(934)		.0,.00,000	•••	. 00,00	Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(5,087)
HUF	4,021,000		12,557	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(171)	RUB	42,850,000	USD	650,307	HSBC	21/8/2019	(1,951)
INR	3,811,000	USD	53,994	Bank of America			SEK	1,274,000		120,553	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	(741)
IND	00 004 000	LIOD	000 000	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	504	SEK	4,784,000		449,508	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	400
inr inr	23,904,000 9,297,000	USD USD	338,388 132,611	Barclays Bank Citibank	19/6/2019 19/6/2019	3,414 431	SEK SEK	661,000 2,378,000	EUR EUR	62,895 226,709	Morgan Stanley State Street Bank	19/6/2019	(731)
INR	32,320,000		459,270	Credit Suisse	19/6/2019	3,054	SLK	2,370,000	LUIX	220,709	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	(3,072)
INR	6,890,000		97,448	HSBC	19/6/2019	1,062	SEK	1,588,000	EUR	146,926	UBS	19/6/2019	2,416
INR	10,018,000		142,965	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	403	SEK	5,215,000		488,970	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	1,355
INR	93,276,000		1,323,584	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	10,495	SEK	661,000		62,881	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	(733)
INR	3,835,000	USD	54,086	Bank of America	17/7/2010	EEG	SEK	365,000	EUR	34,921	State Street Bank	17/7/2010	(603)
INR	2,112,000	HSD	30,025	Merrill Lynch Citibank	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	556 93	SEK	2,759,000	FLID	256,480	& Trust Company UBS	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	(603) 2,927
	119,168,000		1,702,328	HSBC	17/7/2019	(2,067)	SEK	3,887,000		361,418	HSBC	21/8/2019	3,940
INR	1,439,000		20,264	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	236	SEK	1,588,000		146,860	UBS	21/8/2019	2,404
INR	39,651,000		563,665	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	1,772	SGD	289,000		188,406	HSBC	19/6/2019	(724)
	125,936,000		1,780,758	HSBC	21/8/2019	7,297	SGD	329,782		214,592	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(425)
INR	39,969,000		565,492	Morgan Stanley	21/8/2019	2,028	SGD	22,000	EUR	14,385	State Street Bank	10/6/2010	(00)
JPY	3,954,000	EUR	31,683	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	883	SGD	115,000	FLID	74,624	& Trust Company HSBC	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	(98) (91)
JPY	4,372,000	EUR	34,546	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	1,462	SGD	535,000		348,376	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(1,633)
JPY	2,370,000		18,758	HSBC	19/6/2019	762	SGD	500,000		324,917	HSBC	21/8/2019	(1,609)
JPY	41,463,334		331,477	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	10,016	THB	31,286,000		871,481	Barclays Bank	19/6/2019	13,702
JPY	11,159,000	EUR	88,088	State Street Bank			THB	3,992,000		111,401	HSBC	19/6/2019	1,545
IDV	17 210 000	FUD	127 240	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	3,818	THB	3,407,000		94,550	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	1,845
JPY	17,218,000	EUR	137,340	Bank of America Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	4,451	THB THB	2,271,000 775,000		62,919 21,569	Morgan Stanley HSBC	19/6/2019 17/7/2019	1,335 320
JPY	11,157,000	EUR	88,069	UBS	17/7/2019	3,810	THB	6,053,000		168,646	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	2,314
JPY	6,858,000		55,533	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	932	THB	2,275,000		62,902	Morgan Stanley	17/7/2019	1,353
KRW	334,457,000	USD	280,632	Deutsche Bank	19/6/2019	242	THB	28,010,000		775,471	State Street Bank		
	334,860,000		281,206	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	278					& Trust Company	17/7/2019	15,637
	335,418,000		282,006	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	287	THB	36,644,000		1,020,284	Barclays Bank	21/8/2019	12,595
MXN MXN	925,000 8,932,000		42,515 399,913	Goldman Sachs State Street Bank	19/6/2019	(596)	THB TWD	1,610,000 9,429,000		45,092 299,747	JP Morgan Bank of America	21/8/2019	289
INIVIN	0,332,000	LUIX	355,513	& Trust Company	19/6/2019	4,869	IWD	∂, <del>4</del> ∠∂,000	טטט	433,141	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(1,508)
						.,000	<u> </u>						(.,500)

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

#### Net unrealised appreciation/ Maturity (depreciation) Sales **EUR** Currency Purchases Currency Counterparty date TWD 1,395,000 USD 45,401 **HSBC** 19/6/2019 (1,167)JP Morgan TWD 716,000 USD 23,300 19/6/2019 (597) 8,838,000 USD 281,062 Bank of America **TWD** 17/7/2019 Merrill Lynch (1.341)2,007,000 USD TWD 64,909 **HSBC** 17/7/2019 (1,272)TWD 8,848,000 USD 281.649 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 21/8/2019 (1,251)TWD 612,000 USD 19,465 **HSBC** 21/8/2019 (72)USD 19.188 BRL 75.000 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 208 Goldman Sachs USD 59 932 BRI 234 000 19/6/2019 707 202.000 **HSBC** USD 51.751 BRL 19/6/2019 624 JP Morgan USD 554.021 BRL 19/6/2019 10,412 2,146,000 BRI 58 000 Morgan Stanley USD 15 044 19/6/2019 345 USD 435.390 BRL 1,683,000 Bank of America 17/7/2019 9.892 Merrill Lynch USD 31 914 BRI 127.000 Citibank 17/7/2019 (93)USD 38.795 BRL 153 000 Goldman Sachs 17/7/2019 198 USD 497.249 BRL 1.970.000 HSBC 21/8/2019 1,768 USD 93.463 CLP 62,529,000 Bank of America 4.919 Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 USD 154,811 CLP 103,605,000 Barclays Bank 19/6/2019 8,106 USD 307,018 CLP 205,754,000 Citibank 19/6/2019 15,715 USD 180.890 CLP 121,439,000 Deutsche Bank 19/6/2019 8.992 USD 1,108,384 CLP 735,136,000 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 17/7/2019 66,637 USD 37,477 CLP 25,856,000 Citibank 17/7/2019 998 USD 26,722 CLP 18,641,000 Deutsche Bank 17/7/2019 454 USD 49,273 CLP 34,264,000 Citibank 21/8/2019 980 1,069,490 CLP USD 730,678,000 **HSBC** 21/8/2019 37,595 95,000 EUR 83,667 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 19/6/2019 1,363 USD 150,000 EUR 133,519 Goldman Sachs 19/6/2019 738 USD 311,000 EUR 272,471 JP Morgan 5,889 19/6/2019 86,000 EUR 1,759 USD 75,215 Morgan Stanley 19/6/2019 USD 56,000 EUR 49,149 JP Morgan 17/7/2019 855 USD 8,000 EUR 7,138 17/7/2019 5 USD 8,000 EUR 7,118 Bank of America Merrill Lynch 21/8/2019 5 USD 566,216 INR 39,587,000 19/6/2019 (446) HSBC USD 20,503 INR 1,435,000 (36) Morgan Stanley 19/6/2019 20,548 USD INR 1.444.000 17/7/2019 Barclays Bank (46)**HSBC** USD 567.962 INR 39.880.000 17/7/2019 (852) (1,294) USD 569.712 INR 40.208.000 **HSBC** 21/8/2019 USD 11,218,955 Bank of America

#### Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

Currency	Purchases	Currenc	y Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
USD	420,981	KRW	486,327,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	11,213
USD	280,860	KRW	334,841,000	JP Morgan	19/6/2019	(326)
USD	170,409	KRW	198,181,000	Morgan Stanley	19/6/2019	3,546
USD	304,695	KRW	355,670,000	Citibank	17/7/2019	5,074
USD	44,606	KRW	51,658,000	Deutsche Bank	17/7/2019	1,051
USD	1,654,453	KRW	1,885,748,000	HSBC	17/7/2019	61,705
USD	281,373	KRW	335,129,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(331)
USD	1,957,729	KRW	2,290,365,000	HSBC	21/8/2019	26,609
USD	282,176	KRW	335,677,000	JP Morgan	21/8/2019	(329)
USD	42,148	RUB	2,718,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	601
USD	86,253	RUB	5,586,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	906
USD	128,667	RUB	8,354,000	Goldman Sachs	17/7/2019	1,524
USD	86,679	RUB	5,663,000	Citibank	21/8/2019	913
USD	45,943	TWD	1,416,000	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	1,058
USD	1,089,748	TWD	33,553,000	Citibank	19/6/2019	26,042
USD	1,008,762	TWD	31,085,000	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	23,385
USD	392,618	TWD	12,316,000	HSBC	19/6/2019	2,949
USD USD	21,109	TWD TWD	652,000	JP Morgan HSBC	19/6/2019	446 22.945
USD	1,668,670 21,133	TWD	51,555,000 652,000	JP Morgan	17/7/2019 17/7/2019	33,845 455
USD	1,641,264	TWD	50.821.000	HSBC	21/8/2019	28,143
ZAR	937,000	EUR	57,818	Bank of America	21/0/2010	20,140
	00.,000		0.,0.0	Merrill Lynch	19/6/2019	(653)
ZAR	3,305,661	EUR	200.490	Goldman Sachs	19/6/2019	1,182
ZAR	280,000	EUR	17,519	UBS	19/6/2019	(437)
ZAR	739,000	EUR	45,342	Bank of America		
				Merrill Lynch	17/7/2019	(519)
ZAR	2,309,000	EUR	144,350	JP Morgan	17/7/2019	(4,301)
ZAR	486,000	EUR	30,058	UBS	17/7/2019	(580)
ZAR	412,000	EUR	25,178	Deutsche Bank	21/8/2019	(363)
ZAR	2,720,000	EUR	165,620	HSBC	21/8/2019	(1,788)
						514,531
GBP He	dged Sha	re Clas	ss			
GBP	4,445	EUR	5,147	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	( - /
						(134)
USD He	dged Sha	re Clas	ss			
USD	6,028	EUR	5,353	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	45
						45
Total (Gros	ss underlying	exposure	e - EUR 97,233,2	251)		514,442

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

144.889.000

89.249.045

979,876,000

9,758 KRW

126 622 KRW

865.810 KRW

KRW 76,781

USD

USD

USD

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
22	EUR	Amsterdam Index	June 2019	2,370,500	(36,300)
4	AUD	Australian 10 Year Bond	June 2019	352,312	6,853
38	EUR	CAC 40 Index	June 2019	1,959,470	(27,474)
47	CAD	Canadian 10 Year Bond	September 2019	4,440,228	40,470
(5)	EUR	DAX Index	June 2019	1,461,313	27,150
2	USD	E-Mini S&P 500 Index	June 2019	246,736	(8,435)
49	EUR	Euro Bund	June 2019	8,251,110	178,120
1	GBP	FTSE 100 Index	June 2019	80,599	(2,482)
9	EUR	FTSE MIB Index	June 2019	886,275	(38,825)
5	ZAR	FTSE/JSE Top 40 Index	June 2019	151,623	(3,179)
15	HKD	Hang Seng China Enterprises	June 2019	878,283	103
6	HKD	Hang Seng Index	June 2019	915,890	(12,290)
10	EUR	IBEX 35 Index	June 2019	893,400	(11,000)

300

4.416

1,632

38,342

19/6/2019

19/6/2019

19/6/2019

19/6/2019

Merrill Lynch

Deutsche Bank

Goldman Sachs

Citibank

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure EUR	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) EUR
(39)	SGD	MSCI Singapore Index	June 2019	884,771	18,689
209	SEK	OMX Stockholm 30 Index	June 2019	2,963,393	(156,298)
(2)	CAD	S&P/TSX 60 Index	June 2019	253,818	4,570
18	USD	SGX NIFTY 50	June 2019	384,729	516
6	AUD	SPI 200 Index	June 2019	595,707	9,336
40	CHF	Swiss Market Index	June 2019	3,392,120	96,177
2	JPY	Topix Index	June 2019	248,085	(18,038)
99	GBP	UK Long Gilt Bond	September 2019	14,503,199	107,774
64	USD	US Treasury 10 Year Note	September 2019	7,252,769	49,745
Total			_	53,366,330	225,182

#### Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Government	89.93
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Assets	89.93 10.07
	100.00

# BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund

Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market	% of			Market	% of
Holding	Description	Value GBP	Net Assets	Holding	Description	Value GBP	Net Assets
COMMON STO	OCKS (SHARES)				Japan		
	United States			GBP 2,000,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Bank Ltd		
9,318	Mastercard Inc 'A'	1,863,452	0.98		0.84% 9/8/2019	2,000,000	1.05
17,879	Visa Inc 'A'	2,288,909	1.20		_	2,000,000	1.05
	_	4,152,361	2.18		Netherlands		
otal Common Sto	ocks (Shares)	4,152,361	2.18	GBP 5,000,000	ABN Amro Bank NV 0.83% 1/8/2019	5,000,000	2.63
BONDS				GBP 7,000,000	Cooperatieve Rabobank/London		
	Canada				0.82% 5/6/2019	7,000,034	3.67
GBP 700,000	Bank of Nova Scotia/The RegS				_	12,000,034	6.30
CBB 700 000	FRN 13/11/2019	700,010	0.37		United Kingdom		
GBP 700,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS FRN			GBP 3,000,000	Credit Agricole Corporate And	2 000 000	4.50
	4/11/2019	699,776	0.37	GBP 5,000,000	Investment 0.82% 7/8/2019 Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Bank Ltd	3,000,000	1.58
GBP 700,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS FRN				0.84% 7/8/2019	5,000,000	2.62
	4/11/2019	699,913	0.37			8,000,000	4.20
GBP 900,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of			Total Certificates o	f Deposit	25,000,034	13.12
	Commerce RegS FRN 8/11/2019	899,919	0.47	COMMERCIAL	PAPER		
GBP 900,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of						
	Commerce RegS FRN 8/11/2019	899.919	0.47	GBP 7,000,000	Belgium Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corp		
GBP 5,000,000	The Toronto Dominion Bank	,		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Regs 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,989,229	3.67
	FRN 12/11/2019	5,000,223	2.62		_	6,989,229	3.67
	-	8,899,760	4.67		Finland		
	Finland			GBP 5,000,000	OP Corporate Bank Plc RegS		
GBP 5,000,000	Nordea Bank ABP 15/7/2019	4 005 574	0.00	CDD 1 000 000	15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,991,291	2.62
	(Zero Coupon)	4,995,574 4,995,574	2.62	GBP 1,000,000	OP Corporate Bank Plc Regs 7/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	995,925	0.52
	-	4,990,074	2.02		` ' ' -	5,987,216	3.14
	Japan				_		
GBP 5,000,000	Mitsubishi UFJ Trust and Banking 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,994,924	2.62	GBP 2,500,000	France Agence Centrale Des Organismes De		
GBP 2,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd 0.82%	, ,			RegS 3/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,499,897	1.31
GBP 6,000,000	8/8/2019 Mizuho Bank Ltd 12/8/2019	2,000,171	1.05	GBP 5,000,001	Agence Centrale Des Organismes de Sécurité Sociale RegS 8/7/2019		
GBF 0,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	5,990,808	3.14		(Zero Coupon)	4,995,953	2.62
GBP 3,000,000	Mufg Bank Ltd 6/9/2019	0.000.004	4.57	GBP 2,000,000	Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel	4 000 540	4.05
GBP 2,500,000	(Zero Coupon) Norinchukin Bank/London	2,993,391	1.57	GBP 1,000,000	RegS 3/10/2019 (Zero Coupon) Banque Federative Du Credit Mutuel	1,993,542	1.05
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	19/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,499,015	1.31		RegS 1/11/2019 (Zero Coupon)	996,059	0.52
		18,478,309	9.69	GBP 1,000,000	Bred Banque Populaire Regs 20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	998,097	0.53
	United Kingdom			GBP 5,000,000	LMA SA Regs 6/6/2019		
GBP 1,000,000	HSBC Bank Plc FRN 21/2/2020	999,964	0.53	GBP 2,000,000	(Zero Coupon) LMA SA Regs 7/6/2019	4,999,480	2.62
GBP 6,000,000	Norinchukin Bank LDN 18/7/2019	5 002 750	2 14	GBF 2,000,000	(Zero Coupon)	1,999,740	1.05
GBP 5,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Standard Chartered Bank 1.05%	5,993,756	3.14	GBP 5,000,000	Managed And Enhanced Tap		
	20/9/2019	5,003,742	2.63		Magenta Funding 21/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,990,368	2.62
GBP 6,000,000	United Kingdom Gilt RegS 1.75% 22/7/2019	6,008,160	3.15		(==== =================================	23,473,136	12.32
		18,005,622	9.45		_	, -,	
otal Bonds	-	50,379,265	26.43	GRP 2 000 000	Germany Allianz SE Page 20/8/2010		
		, ,		GBP 2,000,000	Allianz SE Regs 20/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,996,500	1.05
CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT			GBP 7,000,000	DZ Bank AG Deutsche Zentral	,	
	France				Genoss Regs 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	6,989,612	3.66
GBP 3,000,000	BNP Paribas/London 1.01% 8/7/2019	3,000,000	1.57	GBP 5,000,000	Erste Abwicklungsanstalt RegS		
	0/1/2019	3,000,000	1.57	GBP 5,000,000	26/7/2019 (Zero Coupon) FMS Wertmanagement RegS	4,994,360	2.62
	-	5,000,000	1.31	GDF 5,000,000	24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,994,350	2.62
				1	-	18,974,822	9.95

# BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund continued

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

	ransferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market			Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market					
Holding	Description	Market Value GBP	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value GBP	% of Net Assets		
GBP 3,000,000	Ireland Matchpoint Finance Plc 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,995,220	1.57	GBP 5,000,000	United States Collateralized Commercial Paper II 11/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	4,998,676	2.62		
	-	2,995,220	1.57			4,998,676	2.62		
	Netherlands -			Total Commercial I	Paper	82,407,846	43.23		
GBP 2,000,000	ING Bank NV/Amsterdam RegS 20/9/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,994,189	1.05	Total Transferable Market Instruments Official Stock Exch					
GBP 8,000,000	Paccar Financial Europe BV Regs 20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	7,996,920	4.19		r Regulated Market	161,939,506	84.96		
		9,991,109	5.24						
	Sweden			Collective Inves	stment Schemes <sup>1</sup>				
GBP 6,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB 10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	5,998,628 5,998,628	3.15 3.15	18,388,596	Ireland Institutional Cash Series Plc - Institutional Sterling Liquidity				
	-				Fund Agency Dis	18,388,596	9.65		
GBP 3,000,000	United Kingdom Transport For London Regs					18,388,596	9.65		
OBI 3,000,000	4/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,999,810	1.57	Total Collective Inv	restment Schemes	18,388,596	9.65		
	_	2,999,810	1.57	Securities portfolio	at market value	180,328,102	94.61		
				Other Net Assets		10,281,513	5.39		
				Total Net Assets (C	GBP)	190,609,615	100.00		

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

# BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund continued

			Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)				Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation)
Holding	Description	Counterparty	GBP	Holding	Description	Counterparty	GBP
07.570	Australia	11000	400.000		United Kingdom continu		
37,578	Xero Ltd	HSBC	102,893	38,988 (87,469)	Clarkson Plc Clinigen Healthcare Ltd	HSBC HSBC	(3,899) 875
			102,893	(71,293)		JP Morgan	(58,460)
	Belgium			59,137	Craneware Plc Cranswick Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	212,893 24.958
(12,678)	Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV	JP Morgan	43,935	32,223	Croda International Plc	JP Morgan	(27,390)
			43,935	115,002	Dechra Pharmaceuticals Plc	JP Morgan	(41,401)
	France			41,989 (184,994)	Derwent London Plc (Reit) Devro Plc	HSBC HSBC	(2,519) (24,974)
(58,527)		HSBC	49,797	(180,466)	Dignity Plc	HSBC	(15,295)
. , ,	Eurofins Scientific SE SPIE SA	HSBC JP Morgan	(27,980) 36,919	51,731	Diploma Plc	JP Morgan	(27,868)
(20,211)	OF IL O/	or worgan	58,736	(256,805)	Direct Line Insurance Group Plc	JP Morgan	(11,043)
				(506,135)	Dixons Carphone Plc	JP Morgan	79,716
	Germany			(378,716) 65,655	Domino's Pizza Group Plc Draper Esprit Plc	HSBC HSBC	110,206 3,545
(26,111) (43,010)	•	HSBC JP Morgan	- 111,882	(130,792)	Electrocomponents Plc	HSBC	10,504
. , ,	Zalando SE '144A'	HSBC	75,150	(764,799)	Elementis Plc	HSBC	89,076
( -,,			187,032	274,692	Entertainment One Ltd	HSBC	(55,889) 17,940
				(345,000) (84,583)	Equiniti Group Plc '144A' FDM Group Holdings Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	(5,107)
(4 000 000)	Italy	LIODO	00.004	(22,196)	Ferguson Plc	JP Morgan	65,455
(1,233,903)	Telecom Italia SpA/Milano	HSBC	36,964	42,718 (25,480)	Fevertree Drinks Plc	HSBC ID Margan	(199,087)
			36,964	(25,460) 269,878	First Derivatives Plc Future Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	(79,196) 115,580
	Japan			(131,878)	Galliford Try Plc	JP Morgan	(68,577)
(12,400)	Murata Manufacturing Co Ltd	JP Morgan	39,739	13,285	Games Workshop Group Plc	HSBC	40,595
			39,739	115,487 170,796	Gamma Communications Plc GB Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	150,160 36,738
	Cuitzorland			241,113	Grafton Group Plc (Unit)	HSBC	(108,722)
(10,647)	Switzerland Dufry AG	JP Morgan	133,106	123,144	Great Portland Estates Plc (Reit)	HSBC	(45,071)
11,712	Sika AG	JP Morgan	(55,995)	(419,862)	Greencore Group Plc	JP Morgan	83,553
(4,455)	· ·	JP Morgan	(51,400)	171,062	GVC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(36,265)
1,693	Straumann Holding AG	HSBC	<u>(23,815)</u> 1,896	53,850 (385,377)	Hargreaves Lansdown Plc Hastings Group Holdings	HSBC	(42,542)
				(303,377)	Plc '144A'	HSBC	8,331
	United Kingdom			197,072	Hiscox Ltd	HSBC	49,512
	3i Group Plc	JP Morgan	4,456	(88,546) (59,670)	Hunting Plc IMI Plc	HSBC HSBC	36,747 67,427
106,521 553,523	4imprint Group Plc 888 Holdings Plc	JP Morgan HSBC	41,543 (35,864)	849,945	IntegraFin Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	13,438
(1,196,136)	S .	HSBC	199,363	(21,006)	Intertek Group Plc	HSBC	(17,406)
180,784	Advanced Medical Solutions	HEDC	24 604	(577,246) (185,383)	Intu Properties Plc (Reit) IQE Plc	HSBC HSBC	35,443 21,226
(112.999)	Group Plc Aggreko Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	21,694 73,223	(598,839)		JP Morgan	88,618
(609,185)	AO World Plc	HSBC	(15,839)	(484,062)	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	36,784
(241,054)	Ascential Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	16,158	522,231 180,090	JD Sports Fashion Plc JD Wetherspoon Plc	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(49,745) 79,121
184,878 (95.939)	Ashtead Group Plc Aston Martin Lagonda	JP Morgan	(328,057)	(158,490)	John Wood Group Plc	JP Morgan	78,496
,	Global Holdings Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	17,653	(219,348)	Jupiter Fund	LIODO	(40.070)
97,473	AVEVA Group Plc	HSBC	358,300	(43 333)	Management Plc Keywords Studios Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(16,670) (23,833)
(143,733)	Babcock International Group Plc	JP Morgan	103,488	(373,583)	Kier Group Plc	JP Morgan	261,287
(562,251)		JP Morgan	(13,494)	(610,746)	Kingfisher Plc	HSBC	231,473
(408,552)	BCA Marketplace Plc	HSBC	47,801	1,260,872	Learning Technologies Group Plc	HSBC	2,522
373,343 68,821	Beazley Plc Bellway Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(14,934) (175,494)	(2,394,853)	•	JP Morgan	105,134
225,962	Big Yellow Group Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(47,452)	95,941	London Stock Exchange	LIODO	04.000
(49,472)	Blue Prism Group Plc	HSBC	(31,421)	(73,074)	Group Plc Marks & Spencer Group Plc	HSBC HSBC	94,022 (31,385)
389,887 (286,917)	Bodycote Plc boohoo Group Plc	HSBC JP Morgan	(161,803) 49,924	(365,372)	•	HSBC	163,687
118,526	Bovis Homes Group Plc	HSBC	(109,637)	(518,617)	Marston's Plc	HSBC	(37,859)
3,218,140	Breedon Group Plc	JP Morgan	(33,264)	1,447,271 (139,824)	Melrose Industries Plc Merlin Entertainments	JP Morgan	(370,501)
(45,380) (413,580)	British American Tobacco Plc BT Group Plc	HSBC HSBC	38,346 99,895	(100,024)	Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(13,283)
(59,523)	Burford Capital Ltd	HSBC	(97,409)	(348,205)	Mitie Group Plc	JP Morgan	(27,856)
(14,886)	Carnival Plc	HSBC HSBC	15,630 144,506	(45,263) (382,834)	Morgan Sindall Group Plc NewRiver Plc (Reit)	HSBC JP Morgan	8,147 75,329
(1,446,222) 249,215	Centrica Plc Cineworld Group Plc	JP Morgan	144,506 (58,316)	(32,280)		HSBC	149,134
	•		, , ,				

## BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP
	United Kingdom continu	ed			United Kingdom continu	ued	
(133,459)	Pearson Plc	HSBC	30,696	257,823	Workspace Group Plc (Reit)	JP Morgan	(220,439)
(46,044)	Persimmon Plc	JP Morgan	70,908	(76,164)	WPP Plc	HSBC	25,591
(265,364)	PZ Cussons Plc	HSBC	(9,818)	392,258	YouGov Plc	HSBC	260,852
635,871	QinetiQ Group Plc	HSBC	(78,887)				2,603,085
(416,607)	Quilter Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	61,075				
	RDI (Reit) Plc	HSBC	55,921		United States		
	Reckitt Benckiser Group Plc	HSBC	(21,677)	(168,995)		JP Morgan	17,613
14,804		HSBC	(42,001)		Altria Group Inc	JP Morgan	36.991
	Rentokil Initial Plc	HSBC	(130,739)	992	Amazon.com Inc	JP Morgan	(84,066)
	Restaurant Group Plc	HSBC	26,587	8.126	Apple Inc	HSBC	(168,006)
	Rightmove Plc	HSBC	41,263	13,573	Autodesk Inc	JP Morgan	(118,912)
105,768	Robert Walters Plc	HSBC	54,999	61,093	Chegg Inc	HSBC	44,911
148,505	Rolls-Royce Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(84,634)	(99,240)		JP Morgan	105,649
(146,690)		JP Morgan	30,658	(10,269)	Colgate-Palmolive Co	HSBC	6,933
	Royal Mail Plc	HSBC	116,828	(31,122)	DISH Network Corp 'A'	HSBC	(5,191)
258,699	RWS Holdings Plc	HSBC	36,218	25,393	Etsy Inc	JP Morgan	(126,739)
195,944		HSBC	(137,195)	44,003	First Data Corp 'A'	HSBC	(1,049)
	Sage Group Plc/The	JP Morgan	(64,139)	16,963	Five9 Inc	JP Morgan	18,593
2,897,748	Serco Group Plc SIG Plc	JP Morgan	177,482 57.808	12,450	GoDaddy Inc 'A'	HSBC	(54,388)
(390,592)		JP Morgan HSBC	32,840	24,879	Intercontinental Exchange Inc	HSBC	33,593
143,531	Smart Metering Systems Plc Smith & Nephew Plc	JP Morgan	32,640 100,615	11,616	Intuit Inc	JP Morgan	1,107
	Softcat Plc	HSBC	13.644	3,585	Intuitive Surgical Inc	JP Morgan	(84,001)
. , ,	Sophos Group Plc '144A'	JP Morgan	(85,124)	(31,914)		JP Morgan	8,365
8,659	Spirax-Sarco Engineering Plc	HSBC	4,762	(8,705)	JM Smucker Co/The	JP Morgan	32,981
	Spire Healthcare Group	ПОВО	4,702	18,462	Masimo Corp	JP Morgan	(111,623)
(030,033)	Plc '144A'	HSBC	78,832	34,534	Microsoft Corp	HSBC	(45,640)
(68 973)	SSE Plc	JP Morgan	31,038	5,891	MongoDB Inc	JP Morgan	18,904
547,228	SSP Group Plc	JP Morgan	(65,667)	5,099	MSCI Inc	HSBC	(15,745)
123,778	•	HSBC	18,738	2,759	Netflix Inc	JP Morgan	(41,155)
	Standard Chartered Plc	JP Morgan	10.198	9,192	New Relic Inc	JP Morgan	(41,689)
(,,	Synthomer Plc	HSBC	39,974		Oracle Corp	JP Morgan	41,385
, , ,	TalkTalk Telecom Group Plc	JP Morgan	51,417	18,346	PayPal Holdings Inc	HSBC	728
	Ted Baker Plc	HSBC	82.340	11,836	RingCentral Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	13,538
1,024,254		HSBC	(183,341)	3,831	ServiceNow Inc	HSBC	(13,358)
(48,932)	Travis Perkins Plc	JP Morgan	102,268	5,253	Splunk Inc	HSBC	(69,386)
(49,876)	TUI AG	HSBC	44,190	7,979	Spotify Technology SA	HSBC	(75,164)
(308,459)	Tyman Plc	JP Morgan	31,918	(33,821)	•	HSBC HSBC	37,609
	UDG Healthcare Plc	HSBC	(52,274)	(36,049) 8.024	Symantec Corp Twilio Inc 'A'		102,220 (39,642)
(22,021)	Unilever Plc	JP Morgan	(44,923)	6,024	VMware Inc 'A'	JP Morgan JP Morgan	(39,642) (57,646)
(64,982)	Victrex Plc	HSBC	182,599	(59,407)		JP Morgan	(57,646)
1,654,850	Watches of Switzerland			5,933	Workday Inc 'A'	JP Morgan	3,732
	Group Plc '144A'	HSBC	625,533	9.354	Zendesk Inc	JP Morgan	(15,231)
,	WH Smith Plc	JP Morgan	(10,688)	9,554	Zendesk inc	or worgan	
(1,888,013)	Woodford Patient Capital	10.14					(642,835)
	Trust Plc/The Fund	JP Morgan	22,014	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - GBP 22	3,014,236)	2,431,445

# BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund continued

Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure GBP	Net unrealised appreciation GBP
(86) (67)	GBP USD	FTSE 250 Index NASDAQ 100 E-Mini Stock Index	June 2019 June 2019	3,251,660 7,610,006	147,274 213,173
Total			-	10,861,666	360,447

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

us ut o	i iviay Z	010							
Currency	Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP			
GBP	109.113	USD	141,050	State Street Bank					
GDF	109,113	030	141,030	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(2,863)			
USD	32,190,341	GBP	24,763,277	State Street Bank					
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	791,908			
						789,045			
CHF Hedged Share Class									
CHF	30,610,094	GBP	23,236,267	State Street Bank					
	, ,		, ,	& Trust Company State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	964,206			
GBP	284,780	CHF	372,913		14/6/2019	(10,046)			
	a Hust Comp		& Trust Company	14/0/2019	954,160				
						934,100			
EUR He	edged Sha	re Class	5						
EUR	97,605,181	GBP	84,341,620	State Street Bank					
GBP	470.044	EUD	FF4 200	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	2,194,054			
GBP	478,844	EUR	551,329	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(9,959)			
						2,184,095			
USD He	edged Sha	re Class	•						
GBP	48,155	USD	62,250	State Street Bank	4.4/0/0040	(4.004)			
USD	12,373,753	GBP	9,516,685	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(1,264)			
	,	02.	0,0.0,000	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	306,558			
						305,294			
Total (Gro	4,232,594								
	. •	•							

## Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial Government Collective Investment Schemes Consumer, Cyclical	66.88 11.27 9.65 6.81
Securities portfolio at market value Other Net Assets	94.61 5.39 100.00

# BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund

### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				Transferable Securities and Money Market Instruments Admitted to an Official Stock Exchange Listing or Dealt in on Another Regulated Market				
Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	Holding	Description	Market Value	% of Net Assets	
noluling	Description	GBP	Assets	Holding	Description	GBF	ASSEIS	
BONDS				GBP 1,000,000	United States New York Life Global Funding RegS			
CBB 400 000	Australia Commonwealth Bank of Australia			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	FRN 29/7/2019	999,830	1.39	
GBP 400,000	FRN 16/7/2019	400,016	0.56		<u> </u>	999,830	1.39	
GBP 600,000	Commonwealth Bank of Australia RegS FRN 21/6/2019	599,937	0.84	Total Bonds	-	23,294,454	32.47	
GBP 1,000,000	National Australia Bank Ltd RegS			CERTIFICATE	S OF DEPOSIT			
GBP 1,000,000	FRN 14/6/2019 National Australia Bank Ltd RegS	999,945	1.39		France			
	FRN 14/6/2019	999,955	1.39	GBP 2,000,000	BNP Paribas/London 1.01% 8/7/2019	2,000,000	2.79	
GBP 700,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS FRN 11/7/2019	700,084	0.98		0///2019	2,000,000	2.79	
GBP 700,000	Westpac Banking Corp RegS FRN				_			
GBP 700,000	11/7/2019 Westpac Banking Corp RegS FRN	700,084	0.98	GBP 3,000,000	Netherlands Cooperatieve Rabobank/London			
	12/7/2019	700,098	0.97	GBI 0,000,000	0.82% 5/6/2019	3,000,015	4.18	
	_	5,100,119	7.11		_	3,000,015	4.18	
	Belgium				United Kingdom			
GBP 1,000,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corp	000 004	4.00	GBP 1,000,000	BNP Paribas SA/London 0.94%			
	15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	999,004	1.39	GBP 3,000,000	16/10/2019 Sumitomo Mitsui Trust Bank Ltd	1,000,000	1.40	
	-	999,004	1.39	32. 0,000,000	0.84% 7/8/2019	3,000,000	4.18	
CDD 400 000	Canada				<u>-</u>	4,000,000	5.58	
GBP 400,000	Bank of Nova Scotia/The RegS FRN 13/11/2019	400,006	0.56	Total Certificates o	f Deposit	9,000,015	12.55	
GBP 500,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of			COMMERCIAL	_ PAPER			
	Commerce RegS FRN 4/11/2019	499,840	0.69		Belgium			
GBP 500,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS FRN			GBP 2,000,000	Sumitomo Mitsui Banking Corp	4 000 000	0.70	
	4/11/2019	499,937	0.70		Regs 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,996,923 1,996,923	2.78 2.78	
GBP 400,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS FRN				-	1,990,920	2.70	
	8/11/2019	399,964	0.56	GBP 4,000,000	Finland Nordea Bank AB RegS 31/7/2019			
GBP 400,000	Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce RegS FRN				(Zero Coupon)	3,994,588	5.57	
	8/11/2019	399,964	0.56	GBP 3,000,000	OP Corporate Bank Plc RegS 15/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,994,775	4.17	
GBP 1,000,000	Royal Bank of Canada FRN 24/7/2019	1,000,265	1.39		13/0/2019 (Zelo Godpoli)	6,989,363	9.74	
GBP 3,000,000	The Toronto Dominion Bank				_	-,,		
	FRN 12/11/2019	3,000,134	4.18	GBP 2 000 000	<b>France</b> Agence Centrale Des Organismes de			
	_	6,200,110	8.64		Sécurité SocialeRegS 8/7/2019			
ODD 4 000 000	Japan			GBP 1,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Banque Federative Du Credit	1,998,381	2.78	
GBP 1,000,000	Mizuho Bank Ltd 0.83% 17/7/2019	1,000,100	1.39	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Mutuel RegS 3/10/2019	000 774	4.00	
GBP 2,000,000	MIZUHO BANK Ltd 0.82%	0.000.474	0.70	GBP 1,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Banque Federative Du Credit	996,771	1.39	
GBP 2,000,000	8/8/2019 Mufg Bank Ltd 0.01% 26/7/2019	2,000,171 1,997,626	2.79 2.79		Mutuel RegS 3/10/2019	000 050	4.20	
	_	4,997,897	6.97	GBP 1,000,000	(Zero Coupon) Bred Banque Populaire Regs	996,059	1.39	
	Netherlands			GRP 1 000 000	8/8/2019 (Zero Coupon) BRED Banque Populaire SA RegS	998,098	1.39	
GBP 1,000,000	ABN Amro Bank NV 5/6/2019			GBP 1,000,000	8/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	998,347	1.39	
	(Zero Coupon)	999,868	1.40		_	5,987,656	8.34	
	-	999,868	1.40		Germany			
	United Kingdom			GBP 3,000,000	DZ Bank AG Deutsche Zentral			
GBP 3,000,000	Norinchukin Bank LDN 18/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,996,878	4.18		Genoss Regs 7/8/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,995,548	4.18	
GBP 1,000,000	Standard Chartered Bank 1.05%			GBP 2,000,000	FMS Wertmanagement RegS			
	20/9/2019	1,000,748	1.39		24/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,997,740	2.78	
	_	3,997,626	5.57		_	4,993,288	6.96	

## BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund continued

#### Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019

		Market Value	% of Net			Market Value	% of Net
Holding	Description	GBP	Assets	Holding	Description	GBP	Assets
GBP 3,000,000	Netherlands Paccar Financial Europe BV Regs			5,900,000	Ireland Institutional Cash Series Plc -		
,,	20/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	2,998,845	4.18		Institutional Sterling Liquidity		
		2,998,845	4.18		Fund Agency Dis	5,900,000	8.22
	Sweden			T. 10 " " 1		5,900,000	8.22
GBP 2,000,000	Svenska Handelsbanken AB			Total Collective Inv		5,900,000	8.22
	10/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,999,543	2.79	Securities portfolio	at market value	68,256,573	95.14
	_	1,999,543	2.79	Other Net Assets		3,486,929	4.86
	United Kingdom			Total Net Assets (C	GBP)	71,743,502	100.00
GBP 3,100,000	Transport For London RegS						
	15/7/2019 (Zero Coupon)	3,097,016	4.32				
	_	3,097,016	4.32				
ODD 0 000 000	United States						
GBP 2,000,000	Collateralized Commercial Paper II 11/6/2019 (Zero Coupon)	1,999,470	2.79				
		1,999,470	2.79				
Total Commercial	Paper -	30,062,104	41.90				
Total Transferable Market Instrumen Official Stock Exc							
	er Regulated Market	62,356,573	86.92				

 $<sup>^{\</sup>rm 1}$  Investment in related party fund, see further information in Note 10.

# BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund continued

Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP	Holding	Description	Counterparty	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP
	France				United Kingdom continu	ed	
(12,700)	Sodexo SA	Deutsche Bank	(31,404)	2,389,035	Lloyds Banking Group Plc	JP Morgan	(99,073)
			(31,404)	1,204,456	LXB Retail Properties Plc	JP Morgan	6,504
			(0.,.0.)	(426,380)	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	191,062
	United Kingdom			(85,276)	Marks & Spencer Group Plc	JP Morgan	(36,626)
119.460	3i Group Plc	JP Morgan	(7,765)	(91,638)	Merlin Entertainments		
(140,000)	Aggreko Plc	JP Morgan	90,720		Plc '144A'	Deutsche Bank	(8,889)
(56,740)	Anglo American Plc	JP Morgan	29.164	(25,485)	Mondi Plc	HSBC	6,438
35,231	Associated British Foods Plc	JP Morgan	(18,180)	9,075	Next Plc	JP Morgan	7,603
12.555	AstraZeneca Plc	JP Morgan	(1,004)	59,610	Paragon Group of Cos Plc	JP Morgan	(16,457)
865,000	Barclays Plc	Deutsche Bank	(87,069)	(127,220)	Pearson Plc	JP Morgan	29,261
24,300	Bellway Plc	JP Morgan	(56,407)	(15,050)	Persimmon Plc	JP Morgan	23,177
261,915	Better Capital PCC Ltd	JP Morgan	(2,095)	1,349,360	Providence Resources Plc	Deutsche Bank	(15,450)
(24,365)	BHP Group Plc	JP Morgan	(3,167)	59,000	Prudential Plc	JP Morgan	(48,796)
190,750	BP Plc	Deutsche Bank	2,289	214,400	RELX Plc	JP Morgan	206,896
101,975	British American Tobacco Plc	JP Morgan	(86,169)	718,400	Rentokil Initial Plc	JP Morgan	(83,996)
(91,300)	Britvic Plc	JP Morgan	15,297	39,864	Rio Tinto Plc	JP Morgan	43,252
	Bunzl Plc	JP Morgan	84,139	123,980	Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	JP Morgan	68,189
390,000	Capital & Counties	or morgan	01,100	1,448,098	Serco Group Plc	JP Morgan	90,678
000,000	Properties Plc	JP Morgan	(83,920)	(214,825)	SIG Plc	Deutsche Bank	24,275
59.858	Carnival Plc	JP Morgan	(62,851)	234,035	SSP Group Plc	JP Morgan	(32,275)
	Compass Group Plc	JP Morgan	(73,024)	436,000	Standard Chartered Plc	JP Morgan	(26,160)
75.921	CRH Plc	JP Morgan	(20,845)	190,000	Taylor Wimpey Plc	JP Morgan	(22,515)
(11,100)	Croda International Plc	JP Morgan	9,239	1,555,780	Tesco Plc	JP Morgan	(265,405)
(37,320)	Diageo Plc	JP Morgan	(27,594)	(7,559)	Travis Perkins Plc	HSBC	15,798
(139,273)		HSBC	46.796	(58,730)	TUI AG	JP Morgan	51,371
54.742	Elementis Plc	HSBC	(6,376)	25,741	Vodafone Group Plc	HSBC	(2,641)
(49,510)	Experian Plc	JP Morgan	(85,877)	41,360	Weir Group Plc/The	Deutsche Bank	(36,436)
24.030	Ferguson Plc	JP Morgan	(79,780)	30,400	Whitbread Plc	Deutsche Bank	24,939
(33,818)	GlaxoSmithKline Plc	JP Morgan	1,377	(354,186)	Wm Morrison		
(45,950)		HSBC	(12,386)		Supermarkets Plc	JP Morgan	57,922
(79,510)		JP Morgan	(280,405)	(77,200)	WPP Plc	JP Morgan	25,743
253,660	HSBC Holdings Plc	JP Morgan	(34,412)				(574,939)
(8,815)	Imperial Tobacco Group Plc	Deutsche Bank	18,661				(3: 1,000)
39,200	Inmarsat Plc	Deutsche Bank	5,096		United States		
4,775	Intertek Group Plc	JP Morgan	2,149	(7,620)		HSBC	(26,473)
236,940	ITV Plc	JP Morgan	(38,232)		WW Grainger Inc	JP Morgan	78,902
(103,800)	J Sainsbury Plc	JP Morgan	9,031	(0,100)	VVVV Oralliger IIIC	or worgan	<del></del>
(58,050)	JD Wetherspoon Plc	JP Morgan	(27,730)				52,429
(39,000)	Kier Group Plc	HSBC	28,002	Total (Gross	underlying exposure - GBP 66,	074.159)	(553,914)

## BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund continued

#### Futures contracts as at 31 May 2019

Number of contracts	Currency of contract	Contract/ Description	Expiration date	Gross underlying exposure GBP	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP
(185) (14)	GBP GBP	FTSE 100 Index FTSE 250 Index	June 2019 June 2019	13,215,475 529,340	(20,023) 296
Total				13,744,815	(19,727)

## Open forward foreign exchange transactions as at 31 May 2019

	Or May 2					
Currence	cy Purchases	Currency	Sales	Counterparty	Maturity date	Net unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) GBP
CHF I	Hedged Sha	re Class				
CHF	5,087	GBP	3,860	State Street Bank	4.4/0/2040	161
GBP	35	CHF	47	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	101
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(1)
						160
EUR I	Hedged Sha	re Class				
EUR	19,289,497	GBP	16,658,285	State Street Bank & Trust Company	14/6/2019	443,570
GBP	260,685	EUR	297,440	State Street Bank		,
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	(3,023)
						440,547
JPY F	ledged Shaı	e Class				
JPY	7,141,197,411	GBP	50,000,271	State Street Bank		
				& Trust Company	14/6/2019	2,145,170
						2,145,170
USD I	Hedged Sha	re Class				
GBP	3,359,744	USD	4,251,901	State Street Bank		
USD	7,206,122	GBP	5,693,029	& Trust Company State Street Bank	14/6/2019	(15,744)
	. ,200, /22		3,000,020	& Trust Company	14/6/2019	27,749
						12,005
Total (G	cross underlying	exposure -	GBP 78,611,3	328)		2,597,882

## Sector Breakdown as at 31 May 2019

	% of Net Assets
Financial	72.86
Collective Investment Schemes	8.22
Government	7.10
Consumer, Cyclical	6.96
Securities portfolio at market value	95.14
Other Net Assets	4.86
	100.00

### Notes to the Financial Statements

#### 1. Organisation

BlackRock Strategic Funds (the "Company") is a public limited company (société anonyme) established under the laws of the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg as an open-ended variable capital investment company (société d'investissement à capital variable). The Company has been authorised by the Commission de Surveillance du Secteur Financier (the "CSSF") as a UCITS pursuant to the provisions of Part I of the law of 17 December 2010 relating to undertakings for collective investment in transferable securities, as amended and is regulated pursuant to such law (the "2010 Law").

The Company has appointed BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. as its Management Company.

As at 31 May 2019, the Company offered shares in 33 Funds (each a "Fund", together the "Funds"). The Company is an umbrella structure comprising separate Funds with segregated liability. Each Fund shall have segregated liability from the other Funds and the Company shall not be liable as a whole to third parties for the liabilities of each Fund. Each Fund shall be made up of a separate Portfolio of Investments maintained and invested in accordance with the investment objectives applicable to such Fund. Each Fund is a separate pool of assets and is represented by separate shares of each Fund which are divided into share classes as detailed in Appendix I.

The classes of shares have equivalent rights in the Company but carry different features and charging structures which are more fully described in the Company's Prospectus.

#### **Share Classes Launched**

Share Classes launched during the year are disclosed in Appendix I.

#### Significant events during the year

- ▶ Effective 11 June 2018, the BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund, denominated in USD was terminated.
- ▶ Effective 17 July 2018, the BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund, denominated in EUR was terminated.
- A new Prospectus was issued on 24 September 2018.
- ▶ Effective 17 October 2018, the BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund, denominated in GBP was launched.
- Effective 29 October 2018, the BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund, denominated in USD was launched.
- ▶ Effective 20 November 2018 Martha Boeckenfeld was appointed as Director of the Board of the Company.
- ▶ A new Prospectus was issued on 26 November 2018.
- ▶ Effective 6 December 2018, the BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund, denominated in EUR was launched.

- ▶ Effective 12 December 2018, the BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund, denominated in USD was launched.
- ▶ Effective 27 December 2018, the BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund, denominated in USD was terminated.
- ► Effective 9 January 2019, the BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund reached its capacity limit, closing the Fund to new subscriptions, in order to ensure that the Fund can be optimally managed and for the interests of shareholders to be protected.
- ▶ Effective 4 March 2019, the BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund, denominated in EUR was terminated.
- Effective 8 March 2019, the BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund, denominated in USD was terminated.
- Effective 13 May 2019, the BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund, denominated in USD was terminated.
- ▶ A new Prospectus was issued on 22 May 2019.

#### 2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

The financial statements have been prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles in Luxembourg and with the legal and regulatory requirements relating to the preparation of the financial statements as prescribed by the Luxembourg authorities for Luxembourg UCITS and include the following significant accounting policies:

(a) Valuation of Investments and Other Assets

The Company's investments and other assets are valued as follows:

 transferable securities which are admitted to an official exchange listing or dealt in on another regulated market, are valued on the basis of the latest available price prevailing on the valuation date. For securities traded on markets closing after the time of the valuation, last known prices as of this time or such other time may be used. Where such securities or other assets are quoted or dealt in, on or by more than one stock exchange or regulated market the Board of Directors of the Company may in its discretion select one of such stock exchanges or regulated markets for such purposes. Discrepancies in the value of securities may result, for example, where the underlying markets are closed for business at the time of calculating the NAV of certain Funds or where governments chose to impose fiscal or transaction charges on foreign investment. As a result, the Board of Directors have implemented fair value techniques in order to estimate the fair value of these investments. Such securities and derivatives shall be valued at their probable realisation value as determined by the competent persons (the Directors). Because of the inherent uncertainty in the fair value process, these estimated values may significantly differ from the values that would have been used had a ready market for the securities existed, and from the values that may be ultimately recovered;

- for non-quoted securities or securities not traded or dealt in on any stock exchange or other regulated market (including securities of closed-ended investment funds), as well as quoted or non-quoted securities on such other markets for which no valuation price is available, or securities for which the quoted prices are, in the opinion of the Board of Directors of the Company, not representative of the fair market value, the value shall be determined prudently and in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company on the basis of their expected disposal or acquisition price;
- if in any case a particular value is not ascertainable by the methods outlined above, or if the Board of Directors of the Company consider that some other method of valuation more accurately reflects the fair value of the relevant security or other asset for the purpose concerned, the method of valuation of the security or asset will be such as the Board of Directors of the Company in their absolute discretion decide. Discrepancies in the value of securities may result, for example, where the underlying markets are closed for business at the time of calculating the NAV of certain Funds. In such cases the Board of Directors of the Company may set specific thresholds, that, where exceeded, result in an adjustment to the value of these securities to their fair value by applying a specific index adjustment. Additionally, where governments choose to impose fiscal or transaction charges on foreign investment, the Board of Directors of the Company may adjust the NAV to reflect such charges.

As at 31 May 2019, the fair valued securities and/or derivatives are disclosed in the table below:

Fund	Currency	Fair value	% of Net Assets
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	(1,379,041)	(0.11)
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	USD	24,591	0.02
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	58,323	0.25
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	EUR	10	0.00
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	EUR	591,578	1.35
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	EUR	329,825	0.03
BlackRock Global Long/ Short Equity Fund	USD	(113)	0.00
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	USD	174	0.00

For certain Funds which terminated operations during the year and held illiquid securities at the termination date, the market value of the securities were provided for against the net asset value of each respective Fund. This effectively writes down the value to zero, and recognises the loss in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets within 'Net realised gain/(loss) on investments'. As at 31 May 2019, BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund and BlackRock

Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund held open illiquid positions, which together accounted for less than 1.00% of the net asset value of the Funds as at the last Valuation Point prior to each Fund's date of termination. If the illiquid securities are subsequently disposed of, or a value is realised, this will be distributed to the shareholders of the respective Funds proportionate to each shareholder's holding in the Fund as at the date of termination.

- investments in open-ended collective investment schemes are valued on the basis of the last available NAV of the units or shares of such collective investment scheme;
- certain Funds may decide to issue Share Classes which have different Valuation Points, termed "Snap" and "Close". The "Snap" valuation point takes a value at a time other than at market close, and the "Close" valuation point takes the value based on market closing prices. Consequently, the net asset values and performance per Share of such Share Classes are expected to differ from each other as a result of the application of different Valuation Points. During the year ended 31 May 2019, Class X2 Hedged AUD of BlackRock Style Advantage Fund adopted a dual valuation point. This has resulted in a variation between the Fund's NAVs as calculated under Snap and Close valuation points. The NAV of the Fund presented on the Statement of Net Assets is calculated using the Snap valuation point. As at 31 May 2019, the percentage variation between the Fund's Snap and Close NAVs is 0.05%. As at 31 May 2019, the NAV and NAV per share of Class X2 Hedged AUD at the Snap valuation point is AUD 1,783,050,681 and AUD 111.90. As at 31 May 2019, the NAV and NAV per share of Class X2 Hedged AUD at the Close valuation point is AUD 1,780,660,533 and AUD 111.75;
- securities lending: securities are delivered to a third party broker in accordance with lending agent instructions and continue to be valued as part of the portfolio of the Fund;
- liquid assets such as time deposits and money market instruments are valued at amortised cost basis which approximates their fair value;
- cash at bank and prepaid expenses are valued at their nominal amount;
- assets which include, in particular, interest and dividends receivable, receivable for investments sold and receivable for Fund shares subscribed are valued at nominal value unless it appears unlikely that such nominal amount is obtainable;
- liabilities which include, in particular, interest and dividends payable, income distribution payable, payable for investments purchased and payable for Fund shares redeemed, are valued at their nominal value.
- (b) Net realised gains and losses on Investments

Net realised gains and losses on sales of investments have been determined on the basis of the average cost method.

(c) Income/Expense from Investments and Contracts for Difference

The Company takes credit for income from its investments on the following basis:

- interest income is accrued daily and includes the amortisation on a straight line basis of premiums and accretion of discounts:
- bank interest, fixed deposit and money market deposit income are recognised on an accrual basis;
- dividend income is accrued on the ex-dividend date and is shown net of withholding tax;
- securities lending income is accrued on a weekly basis;
- negative yield expense on financial assets relating to interest from a negative effective interest rate on assets held is accreted daily and is recognised in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets over the life of the underlying instrument;
- when a bond has been identified as being in default, the interest accrual on the defaulted security is stopped. On confirmation of default from relevant parties, the amount receivable is written off;
- the interest rate of any perpetual bonds in the Portfolio of Investments disclosed under the description is the interest rate applicable at the year end and is for information only as these are bonds with a variable interest rate.

#### (d) Financial Derivative Instruments

During the year, the Funds have entered into a number of forward foreign exchange transactions and futures contracts. Open forward foreign exchange transactions and futures contracts are valued at the fair market value to close the contracts on the valuation date. Surpluses/deficits arising from these and unsettled contracts are taken to unrealised appreciation/(depreciation) and are included under assets or liabilities (as appropriate) in the Statement of Net Assets. The net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation and the net realised gains or losses on settlement or closing transactions of forward foreign exchange transactions and futures contracts are presented in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

The Funds can write covered call and put options or swaptions and purchase call and put options or swaptions. When the Funds write and/or purchase an option or a swaption, an amount equal to the premium received or paid by the Funds is reflected as a liability or an asset. The liability for a written option or swaption and the asset for a purchased option or swaption is subsequently marked to market to reflect the current value of the option or the swaption. When a security is sold or bought through an exercise of an option or a swaption, the premium received (or paid) is deducted from (or added to) the basis of the security sold or bought. When an option or a

swaption expires (or the Funds enter into a closing transaction), the Funds realise a gain or loss on the option or the swaption to the extent of the premiums received or paid (or gain or loss to the extent the cost of the closing transactions exceeds premium paid or received). For futures-style options, the Fund does not prepay the premium. The Fund posts margin as in a futures contract, and the option premium is marked to the market daily. The purchased options/swaptions at market value and written options/swaptions at market value are included under assets or liabilities (as appropriate) in the Statement of Net Assets. The net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation and the net realised gains or losses on expiration or closing transactions of options or swaptions are presented in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

During the year, the Funds have entered into contracts for difference ("CFDs"). CFDs allow investors to take synthetic long or synthetic short positions with a variable margin. Unlike shares, with CFDs the buyer is potentially liable for far more than the amount they paid on margin.

CFDs positions are entered into subject to a daily financing charge, applied at a previously agreed rate above or below the applicable benchmark. The related interest income or expense is accrued daily and disclosed as Contracts for difference interest in a net position in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets. Interest income receivable and expense payable is disclosed in a net position as Interest and dividends receivable or Interest and dividends payable in the Statement of Net Assets.

CFDs positions are subject to dividend receipts or payments in such cases where a position is held on the day a dividend has been declared. The related dividend income or expense is accrued on the ex-dividend date and disclosed net of withholding tax as Contracts for difference dividends, net of withholding taxes in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets. Dividend income receivable and expense payable is disclosed in a net position as Interest and dividends receivable or Interest and dividends payable in the Statement of Net Assets.

The fair market value of the CFDs is determined by the traded price on the exchange on which the underlying securities or assets are traded or admitted for trading. For underlying securities traded on markets closing after the time of the valuation, last known prices as of this time or such other time may be used.

The net unrealised appreciation and net unrealised depreciation on Contracts for difference is included under assets or liabilities (as appropriate) in the Statement of Net Assets.

The change in market value, if any, is recorded as net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets. Net realised gains or losses on reset or termination of the CFDs are presented in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

Net realised gains and losses on sales of CFDs have been determined on the basis of the First In First Out ("FIFO") cost method.

The Funds had unsettled CFD transactions as of 31 May 2019, which are included within receivable for investments sold and payable for investments purchased in the Statement of Net Assets. CFDs are separately disclosed after the Portfolio of Investments.

The Funds may enter into Swap transactions ("swaps"), in which the Fund and a counterparty agree to make periodic net payments on a specified notional amount. Swap transactions are privately negotiated in the OTC market and may be entered into as a bilateral contract ("OTC swaps") or centrally cleared ("centrally cleared swaps"). These periodic payments received or made are recorded in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets as net realised gains or losses, respectively. Swaps are valued utilising quotes received daily by the Fund's pricing service, central clearing houses or brokers, which are derived using daily swap curves and models that incorporate a number of market data factors, such as discounted cash flows, trades and values of the underlying reference instruments. In a centrally cleared swap, immediately following execution of the swap agreement, the swap agreement is novated to a clearing counterparty and the Fund faces the clearing counterparty through a broker. Upon entering into a centrally cleared swap the Fund is required to deposit initial margin with the broker in the form of cash or certain eligible securities in an amount that varies depending on the size and risk profile of the particular swap. Any upfront payments made or received upon entering a swap contract are treated as part of the swap's net realised gain or loss. The daily change in valuation of centrally cleared swaps is recorded as a receivable or payable for variation margin in "Cash at bank" or "Cash owed to bank" position of the Statement of Net Assets until the centrally cleared swap is terminated at which time a net realised gain or loss is recorded. The net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation and the net realised gains or losses on Swap transactions are disclosed in Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets. Interest income receivable and expense payable on swaps is accrued on a daily basis and disclosed in a net position as Interest and dividends receivable or Interest and dividends payable in the Statement of Net Assets. The Funds had unsettled swap transactions as of 31 May 2019, which are included within receivable for investments sold and payable for investments purchased in the Statement of Net Assets. Swaps are separately disclosed after the Portfolio of Investments.

Net realised gains and losses on sales of Swaps have been determined on the basis of the First In First Out ("FIFO") cost method.

Funds may purchase "To Be Announced" securities contracts ("TBAs"). This refers to the common trading practice in the mortgage-backed securities market whereby a contract is purchased which entitles the buyer to a security from a mortgage pool for a fixed price at a future date. At the time of purchase the exact security is not known, but its main characteristics are specified. Although the price has been established at the time of purchase, the principal value has not been finalised. As a TBA is not settled at the time of purchase, this may lead to leveraged positions within a Fund. Purchasing a TBA involves a risk of loss if the value of the security to be purchased declines prior to the

settlement date. Risks may also arise upon entering into these contracts from the potential inability of counterparties to meet the terms of their contracts. TBAs are separately disclosed after the Portfolio of Investments.

The Funds may dispose of a commitment prior to settlement if it is deemed appropriate to do so. Proceeds of TBA sales are not received until the contractual settlement date. During the time a TBA sale commitment is outstanding, equivalent deliverable securities, or an offsetting TBA purchase commitment (deliverable on or before the sale commitment date), are held as cover for the transaction.

If the TBA sale commitment is closed through the acquisition of an offsetting purchase commitment, the Fund realises a gain or loss on the commitment without regard to any unrealised gain or loss on the underlying security. If the Fund delivers securities under the commitment, the Fund realises a gain or loss from the sale of the securities upon the unit price established at the date the commitment was entered into.

The Funds had unsettled TBA transactions as of 31 May 2019, which are included within receivable for investments sold and payable for investments purchased in the Statement of Net Assets.

The market values of the TBAs are presented in the Statement of Net Assets. The net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation and the net realised gains or losses on sales of the TBAs are presented in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

Net realised gains and losses on sales of TBA have been determined on the basis of the First In First Out ("FIFO") cost method.

#### (e) Foreign Exchange

The cost of investments in currencies other than the currency of denomination of the respective Fund has been translated at the rates of exchange ruling at the time of purchase. Investments and other assets and liabilities in currencies other than the currency of denomination of the respective Fund have been translated at the exchange rate prevailing at the Fund's valuation point in Luxembourg on 31 May 2019. The net change in unrealised appreciation or depreciation and the net realised gains or losses on disposal or settlement of other assets or liabilities in currencies other than the currency of denomination of the respective Fund are presented in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

Income and expenses in currencies other than the currency of denomination of the respective Fund have been translated at the rates of exchange prevailing on transaction date.

The following exchange rates were used to translate the investments and other assets and other liabilities denominated in currencies for all Funds other than the base currency of the Fund at the respective Fund valuation point at 31 May 2019:

	All Funds (exc BlackRock Dyn Diversified Gro BlackRock Lat Opportunities BlackRock UK Companies Ab Fund <sup>(2)</sup> and Bla Equity Absolut Fund)	namic owth Fund, in American Fund <sup>(1)</sup> , Emerging solute Return ackRock UK	BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund and BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>
CCY	EUR	USD	EUR	USD	GBP
AED	0.2440	0.2722	0.2443	0.2723	0.2162
ARS	0.0200	0.0224	0.0200	0.0223	0.0178
AUD	0.6203	0.6922	0.6218	0.6937	0.5498
BRL	0.2268	0.2531	0.2293	0.2548	0.2010
CAD	0.6624	0.7391	0.6638	0.7399	0.5871
CHF	0.8916	0.9949	0.8922	0.9988	0.7903
CLP	0.0013	0.0014	0.0013	0.0014	0.0011
CNH	0.1291	0.1441	0.1294	0.1442	0.1145
CNY	0.1298	0.1449	0.1300	0.1449	0.1151
COP	0.0003	0.0003	0.0003	0.0003	0.0002
CZK	0.0387	0.0432	0.0387	0.0432	0.0343
DKK	0.1339	0.1494	0.1339	0.1496	0.1187
EGP	0.0535	0.0597	0.0536	0.0597	0.0474
EUR	1.0000	1.1158	1.0000	1.1171	0.8863
GBP	1.1283	1.2590	1.1311	1.2642	1.0000
GHS	0.1675	0.1869	0.1677	0.1869	0.1485
HKD	0.1143	0.1275	0.1145	0.1276	0.1013
HUF	0.0031	0.0034	0.0031	0.0034	0.0027
IDR	0.0001	0.0001	0.0001	0.0001	0.0001
ILS	0.2470	0.2756	0.2473	0.2759	0.2189
INR	0.0129	0.0143	0.0129	0.0143	0.0114
JPY	0.0082	0.0092	0.0083	0.0092	0.0073
KRW	0.0008	0.0008	0.0008	0.0008	0.0007
KZT	0.0023	0.0026	0.0023	0.0026	0.0021
LKR	0.0051	0.0057	0.0051	0.0057	0.0045
MXN	0.0455	0.0508	0.0458	0.0510	0.0403
MYR	0.2139	0.2386	0.2141	0.2386	0.1895
NGN	0.0025	0.0028	0.0025	0.0028	0.0022
NOK	0.1022	0.1140	0.1025	0.1143	0.0906
NZD	0.5840	0.6517	0.5850	0.6542	0.5176
PEN	0.2657	0.2964	0.2664	0.2957	0.2354
PHP	0.0172	0.0192	0.0172	0.0192	0.0152
PLN	0.2333	0.2603	0.2336	0.2609	0.2067
QAR	0.2461	0.2746	0.2465	0.2746	0.2181
RON	0.2108	0.2352	0.2108	0.2353	0.1868
RUB	0.0137	0.0153	0.0138	0.0153	0.0121
SAR	0.2390	0.2666	0.2393	0.2666	0.2118
SEK	0.0941	0.1050	0.0943	0.1054	0.0834
SGD	0.6501	0.7255	0.6520	0.7280	0.5762
THB	0.0283	0.0316	0.0284	0.0316	0.0251
TRY	0.1535	0.1713	0.1538	0.1717	0.1361
TWD	0.0283	0.0316	0.0284	0.0316	0.0251
UAH	0.0334	0.0372	0.0334	0.0372	0.0296
USD	0.8962	1.0000	0.8974	1.0000	0.7943
UYU	0.0255	0.0284	0.0255	0.0284	0.0226
ZAR	0.0612	0.0683	0.0616	0.0687	0.0542
ZMW	0.0675	0.0754	0.0680	0.0757	0.0599

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

#### (f) Combined Financial Statements

The accounts of each Fund are expressed in the Fund's base currency. The combined figures of the Company are expressed in USD and include the total of the financial statements of the different Fund's, translated if necessary. For the translation of the Statement of Net Assets, the exchange rate prevailing at the Funds' valuation point in Luxembourg as at 31 May 2019 for all Funds expressed in EUR excluding BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund is:

	EUR
USD	0.8962

For the BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund, the exchange rate prevailing at the Fund's valuation point in Luxembourg as at 31 May 2019 is:

	EUR
USD	0.8974

For the BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund and BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund, the exchange rate prevailing at the Fund's valuation point in Luxembourg as at 31 May 2019 is:

	GBP
USD	0.7943

For the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets, the following exchange rate is the average rate calculated over the year for all Funds expressed in EUR excluding BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund:

	EUR
USD	0.8743

For the BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund, the following exchange rate is the average rate calculated over the year:

	EUR
USD	0.8743

For the BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund and BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund, the following exchange rate is the average rate calculated over the year:

	GBP
USD	0.7698

The combined figures in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets have been calculated using the average exchange rates throughout the year. The resulting Foreign exchange adjustment of USD (712,318,081) represents the movement in exchange rates between 31 May 2018 and 31 May 2019. This is a notional amount, which has no impact on the Net Assets of the individual Funds.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details

#### (g) Income Equalisation

The Company operates Income Equalisation arrangements with a view to ensure that the level of net income accrued within a Fund and attributable to each share is not affected by the issue, conversion or redemption of Fund shares during an accounting year.

The Income Equalisation is included in the Movements in share capital in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

#### (h) Dilution

If on any dealing day the aggregate transactions in shares of all classes of a Fund result in a net increase or decrease of shares which exceeds a threshold set by the Board of Directors of the Company, the NAV of the relevant Fund may be adjusted by an amount which reflects the dealing costs to be incurred by the Fund and the estimated bid/offer spread of the assets in which the Fund invests. In addition, the Board of Directors of the Company may agree to include anticipated fiscal charges in the amount of the adjustment. In accordance with the Prospectus, such a dilution adjustment was applied as at 31 May 2019 to BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund, BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund, BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund and BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund.

The published/dealing NAV per share is disclosed in the Three Year Summary of Net Asset Values and may include a dilution adjustment. This adjustment is not recognised in the Statement of Net Assets or the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets.

#### (i) Transaction costs

Transaction costs are incremental costs that are directly attributable to the acquisition, issue or disposal of securities and derivatives. An incremental cost is one that would not have been incurred if the entity had not acquired, issued or disposed of the security. When a security is recognised initially, it is measured at its market value, plus transaction costs that are directly attributable to the acquisition or issue of the security.

Transaction costs excluding depositary transaction fees on purchases or sales of securities are included within net realised gain/(loss) or net change in unrealised appreciation/ (depreciation) within the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets of each Fund. Depositary transaction fees are included in Depositary fees in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets of the Fund. Refer to Note 6 and Note 13 for further information.

### (j) Foreign currencies on other transactions

Foreign currencies on other transactions relate to realised and unrealised appreciation or depreciation on cash balances and spot contracts are disclosed in the Statement of Operations and Changes.

#### 3. Management Company

BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. (the "Management Company") has been appointed by the Company to act as its Management Company. The Management Company is authorised to act as a fund management company in accordance with Chapter 15 of the 2010 Law.

The Company has signed a management company agreement with the Management Company. Under this agreement, the Management Company is entrusted with the day-to-day management of the Company, with responsibility for performing directly or by way of delegation all operational functions relating to the Company's investment management, administration and marketing of the Funds.

In agreement with the Company, the Management Company has decided to delegate several of its functions as is further described in the Prospectus.

BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A. is a wholly owned subsidiary within the BlackRock Group. It is regulated by the CSSF.

## 4. Management, External Sub-Advisory and Distribution Fees

During the year, the Company paid management fees to the Management Company.

The Company pays management fees at an annual rate as shown in Appendix F of the Prospectus. The level of management fee varies from 0.37% to 2.00% of the NAV, with the exception of Class X shares, which do not pay a management fee but rather a fee to the Investment Advisers or affiliates under an agreement. The level of management fee varies according to which Fund and Share Class the investor buys. These fees accrue daily, are based on the NAV of the relevant Fund and are paid monthly. Certain costs and fees are paid out of the management fees, including the fees of the Investment Advisers.

In respect of the BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund, the Fund also paid to the Investment Adviser the applicable external sub-advisory fees at an aggregate amount of up to 1.00% per annum with the exception of Class X, which did not pay external sub-advisory fees. The Fund's Investment Adviser paid the sub-advisory fees to the Fund's External Sub-Advisers. For the year ended 31 May 2019, the total fees paid to the Fund's External Sub-Advisers was USD 1,812,596.

Where a Fund invests a substantial proportion of its net assets in other UCITS and other Undertakings for Collective Investment ("UCIs"), the Investment Adviser will ensure that the total management fee (excluding any performance fee, if any) charged to such Fund (including management fees from other UCITS and UCIs in which it invests) shall not exceed 3.75% of the NAV of the Fund.

During the year, the following Funds were subject to management fee rebate linked to investments into target funds managed by BlackRock disclosed in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets under the caption "Management fee rebate":

BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund, BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund, BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund, BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund, BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Conservative, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Growth and BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Moderate.

During the year, the following Funds were subject to fee reimbursement from the Management Company disclosed in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets under the caption "Reimbursement of expenses":

BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund, BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund, BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund, BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund, BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund, BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund, BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund, BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund, BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund, BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Defensive, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Growth, BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Moderate, BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund, BlackRock Style Advantage Fund, BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund, BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund, BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund, BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund, BlackRock Total Advantage Fund, BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund, BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund and BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund.

During the year, the Company paid distribution fees to BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited who acted as Principal Distributor.

The Company pays annual distribution fees of 1.00% of the NAV for Class C Shares and 0.50% of the NAV for Class E Shares. These fees accrue daily, are based on the NAV of the relevant Fund reflecting, when applicable, any adjustment to the NAV of the relevant Fund, and are paid monthly.

The management and distribution fees per Share Class per Fund are disclosed in detail in the Prospectus and KIID of the Company. Management and distribution fees payable at 31 May 2019 are included in the Statement of Net Assets under the caption "Accrued expenses and other liabilities".

#### 5. Administration Fees

The Company pays an administration fee to the Management Company.

The level of administration fee may vary at the Board of Directors of the Company's discretion, as agreed with the Management Company, and will apply at different rates across the various Funds and Share Classes issued by the Company. However, it has been agreed between the Board of Directors of the Company and the Management Company that the administration fee currently paid shall not exceed 0.30% per annum. It is accrued daily, based on the NAV of the relevant Share Class and paid monthly.

The Board of Directors of the Company and the Management Company set the level of the administration fee at a rate which aims to ensure that the total expense ratio of each Fund remains competitive when compared across a broad market of similar investment products available to investors in the Funds, taking into account a number of criteria such as the market sector of each Fund and the Fund's performance relative to its peer group.

The administration fee is used by the Management Company to meet all fixed and variable operating and administrative costs and expenses incurred by the Company, with the exception of the depositary fees, distribution fees, securities lending fees, and any fees arising from borrowings (including for the avoidance of doubt any commitment fee that may be due to the lender), and any professional services costs relating to withholding tax reclaims (plus any taxes or interest thereon), and any taxes at an investment or Company level. Any commitment fees arising from borrowings or professional services costs relating to withholding tax reclaims will be allocated between the relevant Funds on a fair and equitable basis.

These operating and administrative costs and expenses include all third party expenses and other recoverable costs incurred by or on behalf of the Company from time to time, including but not limited to, fund accounting fees, transfer agency fees (including sub-transfer agency and associated platform dealing charges), all professional costs, such as consultancy, legal, tax advisory and audit fees, Directors' fees, travel expenses, reasonable outof-pocket expenses, printing, publication, translation and all other costs relating to shareholder reporting, regulatory filing and licence fees, correspondent and other banking charges, software support and maintenance, operational costs and expenses attributed to the Investor Servicing teams and other global administration services provided by various BlackRock Group companies.

The Management Company bears the financial risk of ensuring that the Funds' total expense ratio remains competitive. Accordingly the Management Company is entitled to retain any amount of the administration fee paid to it which is in excess of the actual expenses incurred by the Company during any year whereas any costs and expenses incurred by the Company in any year which exceed the amount of administration fee that is paid to the Management Company, shall be borne by the Management Company or another BlackRock Group company.

Administration fees payable at 31 May 2019 are included in the Statement of Net Assets under the caption "Accrued expenses and other liabilities".

Board of Directors of the Company who are not employees of the BlackRock Group received a fee of EUR 30,000 per annum gross of taxation in return for their duties performed during the year ended 31 May 2019. The Chairman receives a fee of EUR 33,500 per annum gross of taxation. Directors who are employees of the BlackRock Group are not entitled to receive a Directors fee.

Detailed below are the fees paid to Deloitte Audit, S.à r.l. for the year ended 31 May 2019.

	31 May 2019 USD
Audit and audit related services (excluding VAT)	456,075
Non-audit services	-

#### 6. Depositary Fees

The Depositary receives a fee in respect of each Fund. These fees are to remunerate the Depositary for safekeeping and transaction costs applicable to each Fund. These fees will vary in respect of each Fund depending on the value of assets under management and the volume of trading in that Fund.

For Funds which have a low volume of trading (less than 500 trades per month) the safekeeping fee which accrues daily, will range from 0.005% to 0.40% per annum and the transaction fees will range from USD 7 to USD 125 per transaction.

For Funds which engage in higher trading volumes, the Depositary does not charge separate safekeeping and transaction fees. The Depositary receives a fee which is charged on a sliding scale, based on the value of assets under management and the volume of trading within each Fund. These fees range from 1 basis point to 25 basis points per annum of assets under management of each Fund, depending on whether a particular Fund is considered to be a 'medium volume trading Fund' (between 501 and 1,500 trades per month), 'high volume trading Fund' (greater than 1,500 derivative trades per month) or a 'very high trading volume Fund' (greater than 100,000 trades per annum).

Each of the Funds is also subject to a minimum annual fee which will be set at either, USD 30,000 for the aggregate of low volume trading Funds, USD 100,000 for each medium volume trading Fund, USD 150,000 for each high volume trading Fund and USD 230,000 for each very high trading volume Fund.

Trading volumes for each Fund vary according to the investment strategy of each Fund. The combined Depositary fee to each Fund depends on its asset allocation and trading activity at any time.

Depositary fees payable at 31 May 2019 are included in the Statement of Net Assets under the caption "Accrued expenses and other liabilities".

#### 7. Performance Fees

A performance fee may be payable out of each Share Class of each Fund with the exception of Class X shares which do not pay a performance fee, in addition to other fees and expenses mentioned in the Prospectus. The performance fee accrues on each Valuation Day and is equal to 8%, 15% or 20% (as applicable to the relevant Fund, as stated in Appendix E of the Prospectus) of the amount by which the NAV per share return exceeds the appropriate benchmark return described in further detail in Appendix E of the Prospectus. Two methods of calculation are used and are referred to as Type A and Type B – the method applicable to each Fund is indicated in Appendix E of the Prospectus. Further details may be obtained from the local Investor Servicing team and the registered office of the Company.

Crystallisation of the performance fee occurs on the last day of each Performance Period or where a shareholder redeems or converts all or part of his shares before the end of a Performance Period.

During the year from 1 June 2018 to 31 May 2019 the Management Company has applied a 0.00% floor to the EUR 3M LIBOR, SEK 3M LIBOR, CHF 3M LIBOR and JPY 3M LIBOR interest rate performance fee benchmarks used to calculate any outperformance as per the calculation methodology outlined in the Prospectus. This floor has been applied to effectively cap the amount of performance fees payable in respect of interest rate performance fee benchmarks currently exhibiting negative interest rates. The Management Company will continue to monitor the interest rate environment and its effect on the management of the Funds and reserves the right to remove the application of the 0.00% floor to the EUR 3M LIBOR, SEK 3M LIBOR, CHF 3M LIBOR and JPY 3M LIBOR interest rate performance fee benchmarks without notice.

Performance fees payable at 31 May 2019 are included in the Statement of Net Assets under the caption "Accrued expenses and other liabilities".

#### 8. Taxes

#### Luxembourg

The Company is registered under Luxembourg law as an investment company. Accordingly, no Luxembourg income or capital gains tax is at present payable by the Company. However, it is subject to an annual subscription tax ("taxe d'abonnement") calculated at an annual rate of 0.05% of the NAV of each Fund at the end of each quarter, and in the case of all Class I, Class I A, Class J, Class T and Class X Shares, of 0.01% of the NAV of each Fund at the end of each quarter. For the year ended 31 May 2019, USD 7,862,261 was charged in relation to Luxembourg subscription tax.

#### **Belgium**

The Company is registered with the financial services and markets authorities in Belgium in accordance with Article 154 of the amended Law of 3 August 2012 relating to financial transactions and the financial markets.

#### **United Kingdom**

Reporting Funds

The UK Reporting Funds regime applies to the Company. Under this regime, investors in UK Reporting Funds are subject to tax on the share of the UK Reporting Funds income attributable to their holdings in the Fund, whether or not distributed, but any gains on disposal of their holdings are subject to capital gains tax. A list of the Funds which currently have UK Reporting Fund status is available at: https://www.gov.uk/government/ publications/offshore-funds-list-of-reporting-funds.

#### Other transaction taxes

Other jurisdictions may impose taxes, financial transactions taxes ("FTT") or other transaction taxes on certain assets held by the Funds (for example UK stamp duty, French FTT).

#### Withholding tax

Dividends and interest received by the Company on its investments may be subject to withholding taxes in the countries of origin which are generally irrecoverable as the Company itself is exempt from income tax. Recent European Union case law may, however, reduce the amount of such irrecoverable tax. Investors should inform themselves of, and when appropriate consult their professional advisers on, the possible tax consequences of subscribing for, buying, holding, redeeming, converting or selling Shares under the laws of their country of citizenship, residence or domicile. Investors should note that the levels and bases of, and reliefs from, taxation can change. The potential of withholding tax charges is further described in the Prospectus.

### 9. Investment Advisers, Sub-Investment Advisers and **External Sub-Advisers**

The Management Company, BlackRock (Luxembourg) S.A., has delegated the management and provision of investment advice to the Investment Advisers: BlackRock Financial Management, Inc. (BFM Inc.), BlackRock Institutional Trust Company N.A. (BTC), BlackRock Investment Management LLC (BIMLLC), BlackRock Investment Management (UK) Limited (BIM UK) and BlackRock (Singapore) Limited (BLKSin) as described in the Prospectus.

The Investment Advisers provide advice and management in the areas of stock and sector selection and strategic allocation. BIM UK has sub-delegated some of these functions to BlackRock Asset Management North Asia Limited (BAMNA), in relation to the BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund, the External Sub-Advisers: Acadian Asset Management LLC (Acadian), Benefit Street Partners LLC (Benefit Street), Boussard & Gavaudan Asset Management LP (Boussard & Gavaudan), GLG Partners LP (GLG), GSA Capital Partners LLP (GSA), LibreMax Capital LLC (LibreMax), Marathon Asset Management LP (MAMLP) and QMS Capital Management LP (QMS). Notwithstanding the appointment of the Investment Advisers, the Management Company accepts full responsibility to the Company for all investment transactions.

Fund	Investment Adviser(s)	Sub- Investment Adviser(s)	External Sub-
BlackRock Americas	1.01.00.(0)	71411001(0)	
Diversified Equity Absolute			
Return Fund	BTC	_	_
BlackRock Asia			
Extension Fund	BTC	-	
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	BIM UK	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Asia Pacific	Dim ore	27 1111 17 1	
Diversified Equity Absolute	BIM UK,		
Return Fund	BIMLLC	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	DIM LIK		
BlackRock Emerging Markets	BIM UK	_	_
Absolute Return Fund	BIM UK	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets	BTC, BIM UK,		
Allocation Fund(1)	BLKSin	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets	DIMILIIA	DAMMA	
Equity Strategies Fund  BlackRock Emerging Markets	BIM UK	BAMNA	_
Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets	5 6.1		
Short Duration Bond Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock European Absolute			
Return Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BIM UK, BFM Inc.	_	_
BlackRock European	DI WI IIIC.		
Diversified Equity Absolute			
Return Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock European	B.1.1.11.4		
Opportunities Extension Fund	BIM UK	-	_
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock European	Dim ore		
Unconstrained Equity Fund(2)			
BlackRock Fixed Income			
Strategies Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock Global Absolute	BTC, BIM UK, BFM Inc.,		
Return Bond Fund	BLKSin	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Global Equity			
Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>			
BlackRock Global Event	DIMILO		
Driven Fund BlackRock Global Long/Short	BIMLLC	_	_
Equity Fund	BFM Inc.	_	_
	BIMLLC,		
	BIM UK,		
BlackRock Global Real Asset	BFM Inc.,		
Securities Fund BlackRock Impact World	BLKSin	_	_
Equity Fund	BIMLLC	_	_
BlackRock Latin American			
Opportunities Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BIMLLC	_	_
BlackRock Macro	BFM Inc.,		
Opportunities Fund	BIMLLC	_	_
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	BIM UK, BIMLLC	BAMNA	_
BlackRock Managed Index	213, 2131220	2,	
Portfolios – Defensive	BIM UK, BIMLLC	BAMNA	-
BlackRock Managed Index			
Portfolios – Growth	BIM UK, BIMLLC	BAMNA	_

Fund	Investment Adviser(s)	Sub- Investment Adviser(s)	External Sub- Adviser(s)
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	BIM UK, BIMLLC	BAMNA	_
			Acadian, Benefit Street, Boussard & Gavaudan, GLG, GSA,
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BFM Inc.	_	LibreMax, MAMLP, QMS
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	BIMLLC	_	_
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	BIMLLC	_	_
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	BIMLLC, BIM UK, BFM Inc.	_	_
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute	DIMALIIZ		
Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup> BlackRock UK Equity  Absolute Return Fund	BIM UK	_	_
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	BIMLLC	_	_

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

#### 10. Transactions with related parties

The ultimate holding company of the Management Company, the Principal Distributor and the Investment Advisers is BlackRock, Inc., a company incorporated in Delaware, USA. PNC Financial Services Group Inc. ("PNC Group"), is a substantial shareholder in BlackRock Inc. When arranging transactions in securities for the Company, companies in the PNC Group may have provided securities, brokerage, foreign exchange banking and other services or may have acted as principal on their usual terms and may benefit therefrom. Commission has been paid to brokers and agents in accordance with the relevant market practice and the benefit of any bulk or other commission discounts or cash commission rebates provided by brokers or agents have been passed on to the Company. The services of PNC Group companies could have been used by the Investment Advisers where it was considered appropriate to do so provided that their commissions and other terms of business are generally comparable with those available from unassociated brokers and agents in the markets concerned, and that this is consistent with the above policy of obtaining best results.

During the year, there have been no significant transactions which were outside the ordinary course of business or which were not on normal commercial terms. There were no transactions of the Company effected through BlackRock companies.

The Company has appointed BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited, a related party to the Company, as securities lending agent. BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited bears all operational costs directly related to securities loan transactions.

Some of the Funds use cross investment techniques, meaning that the Funds invest into other Funds within the Company's umbrella structure. The combined Statement of Net Asset and the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets have not been adjusted to remove the impact of the cross investments. The commissions on subscriptions and redemptions, as well as the management fees are not applied to the assets of the BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund invested in other Funds.

The table below provides the value of those cross-investments in the relevant Fund's Portfolio of Investments as at 31 May 2019:

Fund	Cross Investment Fund	Currency	Market Value	% of Net Asset
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	BlackRock Strategic Funds - BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund X2 (GBP)	EUR	36,091,767	3.84

#### 11. Dividends

For the Non-Distributing Share Classes, the Directors' current policy is to retain and reinvest all net income.

For the Distributing Share Classes, the policy is to distribute substantially all the investment income (where available) for the year after deduction of expenses (or gross income in the case of Distributing (G) Shares). The Directors may also determine if and to what extent dividends may include distributions from both net realised and net unrealised capital gains. Where Distributing Share Classes pay dividends that include net realised capital gains or net unrealised capital gains, or, in the case of Funds which distribute income gross of expenses, dividends may include initially subscribed capital. Shareholders should note that dividends distributed in this manner may be taxable as income, depending on the local tax legislation, and should seek their own professional tax advice in this regard.

Where a Fund has UK Reporting Fund status and reported income exceeds distributions made then the surplus shall be treated as a deemed dividend and will be taxed as income, subject to the tax status of the investor.

The Company may operate income equalisation arrangements with a view to ensuring that the level of net income accrued within a Fund (or gross income in the case of Distributing (G) Shares) and attributable to each Share is not affected by the issue, conversion or redemption of those Shares during an accounting year.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

### 12. Securities Lending

The table below provides the value of securities on loan and the related collateral received as at 31 May 2019:

Fund	CCY	Value of securities on loan	Value of non-cash collateral received
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	USD	2,205,177	2,528,386
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	EUR	23,851,374	26,319,666
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	USD	3,061,566	6,348,284
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	USD	20,411,221	22,240,018
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	USD	167,385,548	183,812,824
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	USD	3,040,087	3,335,233
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	EUR	78,120,375	85,699,980
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	EUR	53,979,335	59,173,027
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	EUR	15,439,549	17,501,635
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	EUR	150,304,764	163,689,191
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	EUR	635,963	893,017
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	USD	15,413,047	16,541,819
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	USD	431,828	471,268
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	USD	17,101,202	26,010,226
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	EUR	3,826,117	6,895,409
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	EUR	7,939,626	11,692,474
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	EUR	16,908,258	18,989,483
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	EUR	10,466,708	28,566,420
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	EUR	681,323	765,389
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	USD	26,047,263	31,802,297

Income earned during the year by the Funds from securities lending transactions is disclosed in the Funds' Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets under caption "Securities lending". Securities on loan are respectively flagged on Portfolio on Investments.

#### 13. Transaction costs

In order to achieve its investment objective, a Fund will incur transactions costs in relation to trading activity on its Portfolio of Investments. Disclosed in the table below are separately identifiable transaction costs incurred by each Fund for the year ended 31 May 2019. These include broker commissions and settlement fees.

Fund	CCY	Transaction Costs
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	1,822
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	USD	-
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	USD	43,749
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	_
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	EUR	146,903
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	USD	84,958
BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	5,164
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	USD	1,459,175
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	USD	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	USD	-
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	EUR	313,076
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	174
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	EUR	_
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	EUR	147,950
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	EUR	582,206
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	EUR	11,040
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	EUR	_
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	EUR	60
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	USD	8,790
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	USD	54,940
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	USD	_
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	USD	5,090
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	USD	126,161
BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	29,589
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	USD	16,549
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	EUR	1,945
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	EUR	1,459
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	EUR	3,596
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	EUR	8,463
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund(1)	USD	40,178
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	USD	_
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened(2)	USD	_
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	EUR	_
BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	EUR	29,467
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	USD	406,822
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	EUR	-
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	GBP	1,444
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	GBP	_
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	USD	_

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

Not all transaction costs are separately identifiable. For CFDs, swaps, forward foreign exchange transactions, futures contracts, options, swaptions and TBAs transaction costs are included in the purchase and sales price of the investment. Whilst not separately identifiable these transaction costs are captured within the performance of each Fund. Market impact costs are not separately identifiable and are therefore also not disclosed in the above table.

#### 14. Credit Facility

The Company entered into a credit facility with JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. ("JPMorgan") whereby JPMorgan, together with other syndicated lenders, will make a portion of a USD 1.2 billion credit facility available to the funds. The portion of the USD 1.2 billion credit facility will be allocated to the Funds based on the Allocation Notice dated 27 April 2018.

This credit facility will be utilised by the Funds for temporary funding purposes, including, without limitation, the funding of investor redemptions. Any interest and commitment fees in relation to drawdowns from such credit facility are paid out of the assets of the relevant Funds. Any new Funds will not automatically be subject to a credit line and will therefore be required to be added by way of a joinder process. This process includes, inter alia, any necessary due diligence being carried out by the lenders in order to approve the addition of the new Funds. During this year, such Funds will not be subject to, or able to draw down on, any credit line. Furthermore, there is no guarantee that the addition of any new Funds will be approved by the lenders, or that credit will be available to a Fund since the credit line is subject to availability (on an equitable allocation basis) between the Funds and other BlackRock Funds participating in the credit agreement. As such, certain Funds may not be subject to the credit line and will not incur any fees with respect to same.

A loan commitment fee is charged on a daily basis in relation to this credit facility which is included in the Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets under caption "Loan commitment fees". The loan commitment fee is charged at 0.10% on the outstanding balance.

#### 15. Amounts due from/to Brokers

Due from/to Brokers on the Statement of Net Assets consists of cash collateral and margin paid/received from Fund's clearing brokers and various counterparties.

#### 16. Subsequent Events

A new prospectus was issued on 1 June 2019.

Effective 3 June 2019, a new performance fee model was adopted. A related Shareholder notification letter was circulated on 1 May 2019.

A new prospectus was issued on 20 June 2019.

#### 17. Total Expense Ratio

Total Expense Ratio ("TER") is calculated as the total of all expenses (excluding bank interest, negative yield expense on financial assets, depositary transaction fees and expense reimbursements), divided by the average net assets of the Company, expressed as a percentage. All data is annualised.

The Management Fee may be used in part to pay remuneration for distribution activities concerning the Company. Reimbursement may be made to institutional investors which from a commercial perspective hold shares of the Company for third parties.

The TERs for the year from 1 June 2018 to 31 May 2019 are as follows:

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute	A Class non-distributing share	1.881%	0.008%
Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share AUD	1.855%	_
	A Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	1.909%	0.060%
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.873%	0.005%
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.859%	0.005%
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1.845%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.394%	0.029%
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.371%	0.015%
	D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.357%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1.381%	0.023%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.382%	0.009%
	I Class non-distributing share	1.101%	0.034%
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.121%	0.048%
	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	1.079%	_
	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1.080%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.068%	_

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.859%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.861%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	2.363%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.070%	_
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged	1.905%	_
	A Class non-distributing share EUR	1.887%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1.888%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.387%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR	1.387%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.387%	_
	D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.402%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.394%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.415%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.111%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share	1.151%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.151%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.153%	_
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute	A Class non-distributing share	1.877%	-
Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.885%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.362%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.373%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.401%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.083%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share	0.905%	0.041%
	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.882%	_
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.879%	_
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund(2)	A Class non-distributing share	1.554%	_
•	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.556%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.835%	-
	E Class non-distributing share	2.062%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	0.613%	_
	I Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	0.603%	_
	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.615%	_
	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	0.610%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.059%	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	4.448%	2.507%
	A Class non-distributing share	2.846%	0.913%
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.395%	0.478%
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2.846%	1.433%
	D Class non-distributing share	1.975%	0.574%
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.067%	0.654%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	3.772%	1.330%
	I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	2.160%	1.056%
	I Class non-distributing share	2.639%	1.476%
	I Class non-distributing share EUR	1.600%	0.454%
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.884%	0.764%
	X Class non-distributing share	0.111%	_

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share	2.029%	_
Black took Emerging Markets Equity Ottalegies 1 and	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1.908%	_
	D Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	1.524%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.510%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1.513%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.483%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	1.513%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP <sup>(1)</sup>	1.529%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.575%	
	I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	1.254%	_
	I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	1.190%	_
		0.192%	
	X Class non-distributing share		_
	Z Class non-distributing share	0.877%	-
Disal-Deals Farancias Madreta Flori Domania Band Food	Z Class non-distributing share GBP	0.879% 1.821%	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged		_
	A Class non-distributing share	1.786%	_
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.814%	_
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.817%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	1.799%	_
	D Class distributing share	1.061%	_
	D Class distributing share GBP hedged	1.055%	_
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	1.061%	_
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1.216%	_
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1.049%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.052%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.058%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	1.061%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	2.311%	-
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.315%	_
	I Class distributing share EUR	0.875%	_
	I Class distributing share EUR hedged	0.876%	_
	I Class distributing share (G) EUR hedged	0.878%	_
	I Class distributing UK reporting fund share	0.875%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	0.875%	-
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.874%	_
	X Class distributing share EUR	0.116%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.124%	_
	X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged	0.127%	_
	X Class non-distributing share CAD hedged	0.125%	_
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	A Class non-distributing share	0.949%	-
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.555%	
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	0.584%	_
	E Class distributing share EUR	1.473%	-
	E Class distributing share EUR hedged	1.519%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	1.558%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.446%	_
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.519%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.115%	_

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	A Class distributing share	2.461%	0.590%
	A Class non-distributing share	2.616%	0.735%
	D Class distributing share	2.280%	0.907%
	D Class non-distributing share	2.420%	1.037%
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	2.364%	0.984%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2.407%	1.040%
	E Class non-distributing share	2.926%	0.541%
	I Class non-distributing share	2.332%	1.241%
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute	A Class non-distributing share	1.815%	_
Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.869%	_
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.804%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.855%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.359%	_
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.318%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1.329%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.324%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	2.369%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	1.069%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.081%	_
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1.902%	0.025%
Zacin took Zaropour opportunitoo Zitorioon i ana	A Class non-distributing share	1.907%	0.029%
	D Class distributing (G) share	1.506%	0.125%
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP	1.507%	0.126%
	D Class non-distributing share	1.505%	0.126%
	E Class non-distributing share	2.382%	0.005%
	I Class non-distributing share	1.293%	0.202%
	X Class non-distributing share	0.089%	-
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	A Class distributing share	1.512%	_
2.401.1.1001. 24.10poul.1 00.001. 01.41.0g.00 1 4.114	A Class non-distributing share	1.510%	_
	A Class non-distributing share CZK hedged	1.509%	_
	D Class distributing share USD hedged	0.906%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.909%	_
	E Class distributing share	2.005%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	2.005%	_
	I Class distributing share	0.719%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	0.719%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.066%	_
BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund <sup>(3)</sup>	A Class non-distributing share	3.492%	2.091%
Diagnition European onconstrained Equity I under	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	3.038%	2.140%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	3.102%	2.140 %
	E Class non-distributing share	3.925%	2.202%
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	2.738%	2.029%
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2.806%	2.145%
	X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.114%	2.200%

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	A Class distributing share	1.256%	-
<b>G</b>	A Class distributing share CHF hedged	1.255%	_
	A Class distributing share USD hedged	1.248%	_
	A Class non-distributing share	1.249%	_
	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.255%	_
	A Class non-distributing share JPY hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1.241%	_
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.252%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.257%	_
	D Class distributing share	0.858%	_
	D Class distributing share USD hedged	0.843%	_
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.858%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.853%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.855%	_
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.835%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.806%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	1.754%	_
	I Class distributing share	0.668%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	0.667%	_
	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	0.658%	_
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.674%	_
	X Class distributing share	0.069%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.069%	_
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.268%	_
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.262%	_
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.251%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.760%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.744%	_
	E Class non-distributing share	1.757%	_
	I Class non-distributing share	0.571%	_
	I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.568%	_
	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	0.572%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.070%	_
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund(3)	A Class distributing share EUR hedged	2.186%	0.302%
	D Class non-distributing share	1.773%	0.395%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR	1.865%	0.491%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.776%	0.406%
	I Class non-distributing share EUR	1.081%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.081%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share	1.257%	0.327%
	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.192%	0.264%
	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.225%	0.293%
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.226%	0.301%

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
			,
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged	2.774%	0.903%
	A Class non-distributing share	2.756%	0.898%
	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	2.162%	0.303%
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	2.428%	0.565%
	D Class non-distributing share	2.409% 1.920%	1.050%
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged		0.556%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	2.098%	0.728%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	2.380%	1.015%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	3.144%	0.778%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.686%	0.311%
	I Class distributing UK reporting fund share	2.200%	1.125%
	I Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1.126%	
	I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.978%	0.887%
	I Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.570%	
	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	1.890%	0.815%
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	2.111%	1.038%
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged	1.404%	0.326%
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting share EUR hedged	1.947%	0.872%
	X Class non-distributing share	0.072%	-
	Z Class non-distributing share	1.752%	0.890%
	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.467%	0.603%
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1.568%	0.703%
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.767%	0.903%
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	A Class non-distributing share	2.148%	_
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.162%	_
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	2.152%	_
	C Class non-distributing share	3.155%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.584%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.561%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	1.576%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.661%	_
	J Class distributing share	1.565%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.072%	_
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.557%	_
2-4-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.935%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.073%	_
	X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.123%	_
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.636%	
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.028%	
Substitution impact from Equity 1 unu	D Class non-distributing share EUR	0.636%	
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	1.540%	
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.482%	
	I Class non-distributing share JPY	0.481%	
	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged  X Class non-distributing share GBP	0.481% 0.081%	

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.485%	-
	D Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	1.369%	0.423%
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share <sup>(1)</sup>	1.072%	-
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.931%	-
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.954%	0.017%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.070%	-
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.049%	-
	I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.962%	0.284%
	I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	0.673%	0.002%
	X Class non-distributing share	0.077%	-
	Z Class non-distributing share	0.762%	-
	Z Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	0.763%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.765%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.769%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	0.776%	_
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative <sup>(2)</sup>	A Class distributing share	1.145%	_
	A Class non-distributing share	1.158%	_
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.145%	_
	D Class distributing share	0.510%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.519%	_
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.504%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.493%	_
	IndexInvest Balance Class distributing share	1.137%	_
	Vermoegensstrategie Moderat - Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.512%	
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive <sup>(2)</sup>	A Class distributing share	1.131%	
Diacki tock Managed Index i Ottolios – Delensive	A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.218%	
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.129%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1.130%	
	D Class distributing share	0.503%	
	D Class distributing share USD hedged	0.503%	
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.536%	
	D Class non-distributing share	0.506%	
		0.498%	
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged		<u>-</u>
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.500%	
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.499%	
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.464%	
	IndexInvest Substanz Class distributing share	1.132%	-
	Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.506%	
Disability of Managed Late Basility Co. (1/0)	X Class non-distributing share	0.056%	
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth <sup>(2)</sup>	A Class distributing share	1.132%	
	A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.193%	
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.133%	
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1.132%	_
	D Class distributing share	0.504%	
	D Class distributing share USD hedged	0.497%	
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.497%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	0.505%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.493%	
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.498%	_
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.498%	_
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.439%	_
	IndexInvest Chance Class distributing share	1.130%	_
	Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.512%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.055%	_

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate <sup>(2)</sup>	A Class distributing share	1.137%	_
black tock Managea mack Fortionos – Moderate	A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.224%	
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.124%	_
	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1.128%	
	D Class distributing share	0.505%	
	D Class distributing share USD hedged	0.497%	
	D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.498%	
	D Class non-distributing share	0.501%	
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.493%	<u>_</u> _
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.501%	
	D Class non-distributing Share GSD hedged  D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.498%	
		0.432%	<u>_</u>
	I Class distributing share	0.441%	
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.131%	
	IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share		
	IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	1.170%	
	Vermoegensstrategie Ausgewogen Class distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.571%	
	X Class non-distributing share	0.056%	
	X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.078%	
	X Class non-distributing share USD hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	0.061%	
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	A Class distributing share	1.754%	
	A Class distributing share EUR hedged	1.753%	_
	A Class non-distributing share	1.732%	
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.757%	
	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged	1.772%	
	D Class non-distributing share	1.005%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.018%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR	1.007%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.013%	_
	D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	1.000%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.333%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.251%	_
	I Class non-distributing PF share CHF hedged	0.519%	_
	I Class non-distributing PF share EUR hedged	0.507%	_
	I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged	0.820%	-
	I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	0.823%	_
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.820%	-
	I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	0.821%	-
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.816%	_
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share JPY hedged	0.818%	_
	X Class non-distributing share	0.067%	_
	X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged	0.074%	_
	X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.066%	_
	X Class non-distributing share NZD hedged	0.069%	_
	X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.068%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share	0.860%	_
	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.861%	_

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)	
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(3)</sup>	A Class non-distributing share	1.463%	-	
	D Class non-distributing share	0.856%	_	
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.858%	-	
	D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	0.858%	-	
	E Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	1.975%	_	
	I Class non-distributing share	0.657%	_	
	I Class non-distributing share EUR <sup>(1)</sup>	0.670%	-	
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.661%	_	
	I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged	0.663%	_	
	X Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.076%	_	
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	A Class distributing share	0.973%	_	
	A Class non-distributing share	0.966%	_	
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.623%	_	
	E Class non-distributing share	1.542%	_	
	I Class non-distributing share	0.506%	_	
	X Class non-distributing share	0.073%	_	
	Z Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	0.630%	_	
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.126%	_	
Black took bystematic Global Equity I and	D Class non-distributing share EUR	0.730%	_	
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	1.651%		
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.636%		
	I Class non-distributing share	0.493%		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	0.493%	<u>-</u>	
	I Class non-distributing share EUR	0.492%		
	X Class non-distributing share			
	X Class non-distributing share EUR	0.094% 0.091%		
	X Class non-distributing share GBP	1 11 11		
DI ID I TIII I	X Class non-distributing share JPY <sup>(1)</sup>	0.099%		
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	A Class non-distributing share	1.356%	_	
	D Class non-distributing share	0.804%		
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	0.801%		
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged	0.804%		
	E Class non-distributing share	1.320%		
	I Class non-distributing share	0.606%		
	X Class non-distributing share	0.074%	_	
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute	A Class non-distributing share <sup>(1)</sup>	2.349%	0.225%	
Return Fund <sup>(3)</sup>	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	2.286%	0.215%	
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	3.111%	1.120%	
	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged <sup>(1)</sup>	2.306%	0.222%	
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	3.489%	1.961%	
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	3.463%	1.979%	
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	2.933%	1.474%	
	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	3.233%	1.749%	
	I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	2.005%	0.846%	
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.103%	0.941%	
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	2.231%	1.086%	
	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	2.246%	1.082%	
	S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	3.020%	1.840%	
	X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	0.154%	_	
	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.788%	0.589%	
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged	1.739%	0.529%	
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged	1.876%	0.681%	
	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share	1.618%	0.407%	

Fund Name	Share Classes	TER (including Performance Fee)	Performance related Fee (as a percentage of the average net assets)
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged	1.866%	_
	A Class non-distributing share	1.856%	0.005%
	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.853%	_
	D Class non-distributing share	1.089%	_
	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged	1.111%	_
	D Class non-distributing share EUR	1.228%	0.019%
	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	1.076%	_
	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged	1.066%	_
	E Class non-distributing share EUR	2.465%	0.113%
	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	2.407%	_
	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged	0.825%	_
	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged	0.819%	_
	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged	3.518%	2.659%
	X Class non-distributing share	0.069%	_

<sup>(1)</sup> New share class launch, see Appendix I for further details.

The TERs were calculated in accordance with the Swiss Funds and Asset Management Association ("SFAMA") guidelines on the calculation and disclosure of the TER for collective investment schemes. The SFAMA guidelines were last amended on 20 April 2015.

Certain Funds, as indicated above, invest a significant portion of their net assets in underlying target funds which do not publish a TER in accordance with the SFAMA guidelines. Therefore, the prorated TER of the underlying target funds has not been included in the TER of the Funds disclosed above. This waiver provision complies with the SFAMA guidelines.

<sup>(2)</sup> Fund invests in underlying target funds which do not publish a TER in accordance with the SFAMA guidelines

<sup>(3)</sup> Fund launched during the year, see Note 1 for further details.

## Deloitte.

Deloitte Audit
Société à responsabilité limitée
560, rue de Neudorf
L-2220 Luxembourg
B.P. 1173
L-1011 Luxembourg
Tel: +352 451 451
Fax: +352 451 452 992
www.deloitte.lu

To the Shareholders of **BlackRock Strategic Funds** 

### REPORT OF THE REVISEUR D'ENTREPRISES AGREE

### **Opinion**

We have audited the financial statements of BlackRock Strategic Funds (the "Company") and of each of its sub-funds, which comprise the statement of net assets and the portfolio of investments as at 31 May 2019 and the statement of operations and changes in net assets for the year then ended, and notes to the financial statements, including a summary of significant accounting policies.

In our opinion, the accompanying financial statements give a true and fair view of the financial position of BlackRock Strategic Funds and of each of its sub-funds as at 31 May 2019, and of the results of their operations and changes in their net assets for the year then ended in accordance with Luxembourg legal and regulatory requirements relating to the preparation and presentation of the financial statements.

### **Basis for Opinion**

We conducted our audit in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 on the audit profession (Law of 23 July 2016) and with International Standards on Auditing (ISAs) as adopted for Luxembourg by the *Commission de Surveillance du Secteur Financier* (CSSF). Our responsibilities under the Law of 23 July 2016 and ISAs are further described in the "Responsibilities of the *Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé* for the Audit of the Financial Statements" section of our report. We are also independent of the Company in accordance with International Ethics Standards Board for Accountants' Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants (IESBA Code) as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF together with the ethical requirements that are relevant to our audit of the financial statements, and have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities under those ethical requirements. We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

#### Other information

The Board of Directors of the Company is responsible for the other information. The other information comprises the information included in the annual report but does not include the financial statements and our report of the *Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé* thereon.

Our opinion on the financial statements does not cover the other information and we do not express any form of assurance conclusion thereon.

In connection with our audit of the financial statements, our responsibility is to read the other information and, in doing so, consider whether the other information is materially inconsistent with the financial statements or our knowledge obtained in the audit or otherwise appears to be materially misstated. If, based on the work we have performed, we conclude that there is a material misstatement of this other information, we are required to report this fact. We have nothing to report in this regard.

### Responsibilities of the Board of Directors of the Company for the Financial Statements

The Board of Directors of the Company is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in accordance with Luxembourg legal and regulatory requirements relating to the preparation and presentation of the financial statements, and for such internal control as the Board of Directors of the Company determines is necessary to enable the preparation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

In preparing the financial statements, the Board of Directors of the Company is responsible for assessing the Company's ability to continue as a going concern, disclosing, as applicable, matters related to going concern and using the going concern basis of accounting unless the Board of Directors of the Company either intends to liquidate the Company or to cease operations, or has no realistic alternative but to do so.

### Deloitte.

#### Responsibilities of the Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé for the Audit of the Financial Statements

The objectives of our audit are to obtain a reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements as a whole are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error, and to issue a report of the Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé that includes our opinion. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance, but is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 and with ISAs as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF will always detect a material misstatement when it exists. Misstatements can arise from fraud or error and are considered material if, individually or in the aggregate, they could reasonably be expected to influence the economic decisions of users taken on the basis of these financial statements.

As part of an audit in accordance with the Law of 23 July 2016 and with ISAs as adopted for Luxembourg by the CSSF, we exercise professional judgment and maintain professional scepticism throughout the audit. We also:

- Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error, design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks, and obtain audit evidence that is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion. The risk of not detecting a material misstatement resulting from fraud is higher than for one resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal control;
- Obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control;
- Evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates and related disclosures made by the Board of Directors of the Company;
- Conclude on the appropriateness of Board of Directors of the Company's use of the going concern basis of accounting and, based on the audit evidence obtained, whether a material uncertainty exists related to events or conditions that may cast significant doubt on the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. If we conclude that a material uncertainty exists, we are required to draw attention in our report of the Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé to the related disclosures in the financial statements or, if such disclosures are inadequate, to modify our opinion. Our conclusions are based on the audit evidence obtained up to the date of our report of the Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé. However, future events or conditions may cause the Company to cease to continue as a going concern.
- Evaluate the overall presentation, structure and content of the financial statements, including the disclosures, and whether the financial statements represent the underlying transactions and events in a manner that achieves fair presentation.

We communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit and significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in internal control that we identify during our audit.

For Deloitte Audit, Cabinet de Révision Agréé Justin Griffiths, Réviseur d'Entreprises Agréé Partner 26 September 2019

Société à responsabilité limitée au capital de 35,000 EUR RCS Luxembourg B 67.895 N° d'autorisation d'établissement 10022179

### Appendix I – Share Classes (Unaudited)

#### Share Classes In Issue

As at 31 May 2019, the Company offers the following share classes.

#### A Class

A Class distributing share CHF hedged

A Class distributing share EUR

A Class distributing share EUR hedged

A Class distributing share USD

A Class distributing share USD hedged

A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

A Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

A Class non-distributing share AUD

A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged

A Class non-distributing share CZK hedged

A Class non-distributing share EUR

A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged

A Class non-distributing share GBP

A Class non-distributing share GBP hedged

A Class non-distributing share JPY hedged

A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged

A Class non-distributing share USD

A Class non-distributing share USD hedged

A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged

A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR

A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged

A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

#### C Class

C Class non-distributing share USD

#### **D** Class

D Class distributing (G) share EUR

D Class distributing share EUR

D Class distributing share GBP hedged

D Class distributing share USD

D Class distributing share USD hedged

D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR

D Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged

D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

D Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged

D Class non-distributing share EUR

D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged

D Class non-distributing share GBP

D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged

D Class non-distributing share USD

D Class non-distributing share USD hedged

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD

D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged

#### E Class

E Class distributing share EUR

E Class distributing share EUR hedged

E Class non-distributing share EUR

E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged

E Class non-distributing share USD

#### **H Class**

H Class non-distributing share CHF hedged

H Class non-distributing share EUR

H Class non-distributing share USD hedged

H Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

#### I Class<sup>1</sup>

I Class distributing share (G) EUR hedged

I Class distributing share EUR

I Class distributing share EUR hedged

I Class distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged

I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

I Class distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

I Class distributing UK reporting fund share USD

I Class non-distributing PF share CHF hedged

I Class non-distributing PF share EUR hedged

I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged

I Class non-distributing share CAD hedged

I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged

I Class non-distributing share EUR

I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged

I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged

I Class non-distributing share JPY

I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged

I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged

I Class non-distributing share USD

I Class non-distributing share USD hedged

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share JPY hedged

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD

I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged

### IndexInvest Class<sup>2</sup>

IndexInvest Balance Class distributing share EUR
IndexInvest Chance Class distributing share EUR
IndexInvest Substanz Class distributing share EUR
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share CHF hedged
IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share EUR

#### J Class<sup>1</sup>

J Class distributing share USD

#### S Class

S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP

#### T Class<sup>1</sup>

T Class non-distributing share EUR

#### **U** Class

- U Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
- U Class non-distributing share EUR
- U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
- U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged

#### Vermoegensstrategie Class

Vermoegensstrategie Ausgewogen Class distributing share EUR Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share EUR Vermoegensstrategie Moderat - Ausgewogen Class distributing share EUR

Vermoegensstrategie Wachstum Class distributing share EUR

#### X Class<sup>1</sup>

- X Class distributing share EUR
- X Class non-distributing share AUD hedged
- X Class non-distributing share CAD hedged
- X Class non-distributing share EUR
- X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
- X Class non-distributing share GBP
- X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
- X Class non-distributing share JPY
- X Class non-distributing share NZD hedged

#### X Class<sup>1</sup> continued

- X Class non-distributing share USD
- X Class non-distributing share USD hedged
- X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR
- X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
- X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
- X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD

#### Z Class<sup>2</sup>

- Z Class non-distributing share BRL hedged
- Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
- Z Class non-distributing share EUR
- Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
- Z Class non-distributing share GBP
- Z Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
- Z Class non-distributing share USD
- Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged
- Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
- Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
- Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD
- Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged

#### **Share Classes Launched**

The dates disclosed are the launch and reactivation dates but the classes may have been seeded at a later date.

Effective date	Fund	Туре
13 June 2018	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
27 June 2018	BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
17 August 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share
12 September 2018	BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged
12 September 2018	BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	X Class non-distributing share JPY
12 September 2018	BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	Z Class non-distributing share EUR
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share GBP
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share GBP
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	S Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	X Class non-distributing share GBP
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share GBP
17 October 2018	BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share USD hedged
24 October 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share GBP
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	D Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>available to institutional investors

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup>available at the Management Company's discretion.

Effective date	Fund	Туре
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	I Class non-distribuiting share EUR hedged
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	I Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD
29 October 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	X Class non-distributing share USD
21 November 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
21 November 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	X Class non-distributing share USD hedged
28 November 2018	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	I Class non-distributing share BRL hedged
5 December 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	Vermoegensstrategie Ausgewogen Class distributing share EUR
5 December 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	Vermoegensstrategie Defensiv Class distributing share EUR
5 December 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	Vermoegensstrategie Moderat - Ausgewogen Class distributing share EUR
5 December 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	Vermoegensstrategie Wachstum Class distributing share EUR
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
6 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	X Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR
12 December 2018	BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	X Class non-distributing share USD
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
12 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	Z Class non-distributing share USD
12 December 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR
12 December 2018	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR
12 December 2018	BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR
19 December 2018	BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD
19 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR
19 December 2018	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR
19 December 2018	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR
19 December 2018	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	IndexInvest Wachstum Class distributing share CHF hedged
16 January 2019	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR hedged
16 January 2019	BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD
13 February 2019	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD
27 February 2019	BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share JPY hedged
27 February 2019	BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR
17 April 2019	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
17 April 2019	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
8 May 2019	Blackrock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR
8 May 2019	BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	D Class distributing share USD

Effective date	Fund	Туре
8 May 2019	Blackrock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share GBP
8 May 2019	Blackrock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
8 May 2019	Blackrock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD hedged
15 May 2019	Blackrock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR
29 May 2019	BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	I Class non-distributing share JPY hedged

### **Share Classes Closed**

Effective date	Fund	Туре
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class distributing share USD
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class distributing share EUR
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
11 June 2018	BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund	D Class distributing share USD
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	H Class non-distributing share EUR
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share EUR
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	X Class non-distributing share EUR
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	H Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	H Class non-distributing share USD hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	H Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	U Class non-distributing share EUR
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	T Class non-distributing share EUR
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	U Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share USD hedged
17 July 2018	BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund	U Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
25 July 2018	BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged
6 September 2018	BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
27 November 2018	BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	X Class distributing share AUD
19 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	X Class non-distributing share GBP hedged
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	C Class non-distributing share USD
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	E Class non-distributing share USD
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD
27 December 2018	BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund	X Class non-distributing share USD
4 March 2019	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR
4 March 2019	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR
4 March 2019	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR
4 March 2019	BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund	X Class non-distributing share EUR
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR

Effective date	Fund	Туре
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	A Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	C Class non-distributing share USD
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP
8 March 2019	BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	A Class distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	A Class distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share SEK hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	A Class non-distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share CHF hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	D Class non-distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	E Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing share SEK hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share CHF hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	I Class non-distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	X Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	X Class non-distributing share USD
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	Z Class non-distributing share EUR hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	Z Class non-distributing UK reporting fund share GBP hedged
13 May 2019	BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund	Z Class non-distributing share USD

### Appendix II – Global Exposure and Leverage (Unaudited)

#### **Global Exposure**

In accordance with current BlackRock policy, global exposure is measured using the "Commitment Approach" or the Value at Risk ("VaR") approach which considers the full constituents of the portfolio.

The Commitment Approach is a methodology that aggregates the underlying market or notional values of financial derivative instruments to determine the degree of global exposure of a Fund to financial derivative instruments.

Pursuant to the 2010 Law, the global exposure for a Fund under the Commitment Approach must not exceed 100% of that Fund's Net Asset Value.

Below is the list of sub-funds that follow the Commitment Approach:

- ► BlackRock European Unconstrained Equity Fund<sup>(1)</sup>
- BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund
- ▶ BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund
- ▶ BlackRock Latin American Opportunities Fund<sup>(2)</sup>
- BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios Conservative
- BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios Defensive
- BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios Growth
- BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios Moderate
- BlackRock Systematic European Equity Fund<sup>(2)</sup>
- BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund
  - (1) New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details. (2) Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

VaR is a statistical risk measure that estimates the potential loss from adverse market movements in an ordinary market environment.

The VaR calculations for the BlackRock Strategic Funds, with the exception of the BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund, are based on an adjusted historical simulation model. On 1 January 2018, the VaR model used for the BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund changed from an adjusted historical simulation model to a Monte Carlo simulation model to more appropriately measure the Fund's exposure to market risk. Both models use a confidence level of 99%, a holding period of one day and a historical observation period of not less than one year (250 days). A VaR number is defined at a specified probability and a specified time horizon. A 99% one day VaR means that the expectation is that 99% of the time over a one day period the Fund will lose no more than this number in percentage terms. Therefore, higher VaR numbers indicate higher risk.

On 1 September 2015 the VaR model used by BlackRock Risk & Quantitative Analysis ("RQA") changed from a parametric model to an adjusted historical simulation model to more appropriately measure the Funds exposure to market risk. The previous model used a holding period of 1 month (20 days).

For Funds which use a relative VaR approach RQA determines a reference portfolio as the basis for the relative VaR calculation. The reference portfolio is typically the index benchmark also established as the reference point for performance data in respect of the relevant Fund. This is an index (or composite of indices) constructed by a recognised index provider(s) from relevant securities which are eligible for investment by the Funds. This process gives appropriate consideration to the availability of indices with construction rules which are themselves compliant with diversification rules.

Where a Fund is monitored using VaR, the Investment Manager will observe the regulatory limit and any internal risk limits which may be appropriate for the portfolio.

The table below details the highest, lowest and average utilisation of the VaR limit, expressed as a percentage of the respective absolute or relative VaR regulatory limit. For relative VaR, the VaR of the respective Fund's portfolio will not exceed twice the VaR of the reference portfolio. Utilisation refers to the level of risk taken in this context.

## Appendix II – Global Exposure and Leverage (Unaudited)

### continued

Fund	Market Risk Approach	Risk Benchmark	Highest utilisation of the VaR limit %	Lowest utilisation of the VaR limit %	Average utilisation of the VaR limit %
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	23.48%	12.07%	16.26%
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	Relative VaR	MSCI All Country Asia ex Japan Index	54.91%	45.04%	48.86%
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	21.69%	10.73%	15.03%
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	36.00%	15.22%	26.47%
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	24.82%	9.84%	17.62%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	38.43%	22.81%	28.54%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Allocation Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	Relative VaR	60% MSCI Emerging Markets Index/40% JPM Emerging Markets Bond Index Plus	58.24%	0.71%	46.64%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	Relative VaR	MSCI Emerging Markets Index	59.02%	46.17%	53.24%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	51.18%	19.01%	34.21%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	19.46%	7.38%	13.01%
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	13.86%	8.05%	10.52%
BlackRock European Credit Strategies Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	Absolute VaR	n/a	27.73%	0.00%	15.77%
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	39.20%	22.14%	30.16%
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	Relative VaR	S&P Europe BMI Index	66.66%	45.20%	53.78%
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	Relative VaR	75% Barclays Pan European Aggregate Index (Hedged EUR) / 25% MSCI Europe Index (Hedged EUR)	58.95%	43.10%	50.37%
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	8.92%	2.91%	5.79%
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	5.37%	2.01%	3.33%
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	25.95%	12.30%	19.80%
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	28.83%	10.56%	15.84%
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	21.24%	12.75%	16.41%
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	26.40%	6.49%	14.55%
BlackRock Multi-Manager Alternative Strategies Fund <sup>(2)</sup>	Absolute VaR	n/a	50.76%	11.63%	22.43%
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	27.06%	17.44%	22.68%
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	Absolute VaR	n/a	28.64%	22.37%	25.42%
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	11.41%	6.04%	8.04%
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	25.73%	15.66%	20.60%
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund <sup>(1)</sup>	Absolute VaR	n/a	35.35%	6.49%	17.95%
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	Absolute VaR	n/a	20.80%	11.18%	14.79%
BlackRock USD High Yield Fixed Maturity Bond Fund(2)	Absolute VaR	n/a	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%

<sup>(1)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

### Leverage

The use of derivatives may expose Funds to a higher degree of risk. In particular, derivative contracts can be highly volatile, and the amount of initial margin is generally small relative to the size of the contract so that transactions may be leveraged in terms of market exposure. A relatively small market movement may have a potentially larger impact on derivatives than on standard bonds or equities. Leveraged derivative positions can therefore increase Funds volatility.

For the purposes of this disclosure, leverage is the investment exposure gained through the use of financial derivative instruments. It is calculated using the sum of the notional values of all of the financial derivative instruments held by the relevant Fund, without netting, and is expressed as a percentage of the NAV.

Disclosed in the table below is the level of leverage employed during the year.

<sup>(2)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

# Appendix II – Global Exposure and Leverage (Unaudited)

### continued

Aprilla ai 4la a con ain
during the year
608.88%
175.15%
74.97%
531.96%
113.10%
96.77%
168.40%
61.27%
459.88%
140.72%
69.67%
130.23%
630.53%
96.89%
178.28%
428.15%
877.21%
177.31%
110.99%
336.92%
904.42%
803.33%
1241.55%
977.28%
83.99%
764.03%
104.54%
128.95%
0.00%

<sup>(1)</sup> Fund terminated, see Note 1 for further details.

<sup>(2)</sup> New Fund launch, see Note 1 for further details.

### Supplementary Information (Unaudited)

#### **Efficient Portfolio Management Techniques**

The Company may, on behalf of each Fund and subject to the conditions and within the limits laid down by the CSSF and the Prospectus, employ techniques and instruments relating to transferable securities, including investments in OTC Financial Derivative Instruments ("FDIs") provided that such techniques and instruments are used for efficient portfolio management purposes or to provide protection against exchange risk or for direct investment purposes, where applicable.

#### Securities Lending and Total Return Swaps (including CFDs)

All securities lending transactions entered into by the Funds are subject to a written legal agreement between the Funds and the Securities Lending Agent, BlackRock Advisors (UK) Limited, a related party to the Company, and separately between the Securities Lending Agent and the approved borrowing counterparty. Collateral received in exchange for securities lent is transferred under a title transfer arrangement and is delivered to and held in an account with a tri-party collateral manager in the name of the Depositary, State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A., on behalf of the Funds. Collateral received is segregated from the assets belonging to the Funds' Depositary or the Securities Lending Agent.

All TRS (including CFDs) are entered into by the Funds under an International Swaps and Derivatives Associations, Inc. Master Agreement ("ISDA Master Agreement") or similar agreement. An ISDA Master Agreement is a bilateral agreement between the Funds and a counterparty that governs OTC FDIs (including TRS and CFDs) entered into by the parties. The parties' exposures under the ISDA Master agreement are netted and collateralised together, therefore any collateral disclosures provided in this report are in respect of all OTC FDIs entered into by the Funds under the ISDA Master Agreement, not just TRS and CFDs. All non-cash collateral received/posted by the Funds under the ISDA Master Agreement is transferred bilaterally under a title transfer arrangement.

The following table details the value of securities on loan as a proportion of the Funds' total lendable assets and NAV and the value of TRS (including CFDs) as a proportion of the Funds' NAV, as at 31 May 2019 and the income/returns earned for the year ended 31 May 2019. Total lendable assets represent the aggregate value of assets forming part of the Funds' securities lending programme. The value of TRS (including CFDs) is based on the underlying exposure value on a gross absolute basis.

		Securities on loan		TRS (include	ding CFDs)
Fund	Currency	% of lendable assets	% of NAV	% of NAV	Net returns earned
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	569.88%	(7,794,475)
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	132.86%	(18,123,946)
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	USD	29.12%	8.12%	53.21%	1,513,157
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	511.64%	1,327,529
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	EUR	8.06%	2.53%	52.23%	4,712,484
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund	USD	16.23%	8.86%	86.11%	3,243,695
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund	USD	5.25%	3.32%	54.81%	19,556,411
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund	USD	7.03%	5.94%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund	USD	4.70%	4.36%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund	EUR	21.07%	4.56%	58.23%	81,986,304
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund	EUR	N/A	N/A	587.79%	(34,706,086)
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund	EUR	7.40%	5.53%	64.53%	23,724,251
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund	EUR	3.89%	2.89%	1.03%	(419,885)
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund	EUR	3.20%	2.01%	0.36%	821,466
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund	EUR	0.33%	0.16%	N/A	(22,666)
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	88.16%	(648,906)
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund	USD	5.66%	0.69%	122.01%	138,590,332
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	257.60%	6,087,514
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	USD	8.76%	7.77%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund	USD	9.72%	9.18%	N/A	4
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	N/A	(10,211)
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative	EUR	3.08%	2.75%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive	EUR	6.35%	5.70%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth	EUR	8.72%	7.99%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate	EUR	2.18%	1.90%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	461.84%	(157,969,661)

		Securities on loan		TRS (including CFDs)	
Fund	Currency	% of lendable assets	% of NAV	% of NAV	Net returns earned
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund	USD	N/A	N/A	415.49%	(106,452)
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	EUR	0.58%	0.51%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund	USD	9.96%	9.04%	N/A	N/A
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund	EUR	N/A	N/A	220.99%	(951,947)
BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund	GBP	N/A	N/A	117.00%	3,621,607
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund	GBP	N/A	N/A	92.10%	161,802

The total income earned from securities lending transactions is split between the relevant Fund and the Securities Lending Agent. The Funds receives at least 62.5% while the Securities Lending Agent receives up to 37.5% of such income, with all operational costs borne out of the Securities Lending Agent's share. Income earned during the year by the Funds from securities lending transactions is disclosed in the Funds' Statement of Operations and Changes in Net Assets under caption "Securities lending". All returns and costs from TRS (including CFDs) will accrue to the Funds and are not subject to any returns or cost sharing arrangements with the Fund's Management Company or any other third parties.

The following table details the value of securities on loan (individually identified in the relevant Funds' Portfolio of Investments) and associated collateral received and the underlying exposure value on a gross absolute basis for TRS (including CFDs), analysed by counterparty, as at 31 May 2019.

		Securities Lending		TRS (including CFDs)
Counterparty	Counterparty's country of establishment	Amount on loan	Collateral received	Underlying exposure
BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund (in USD)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	2,919,940,041
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	2,405,804,212
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	2,120,154,238
Total		N/A	N/A	7,445,898,491
BlackRock Asia Extension Fund (in USD)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	25,213,045
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	45,689,118
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	13,699,011
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	110,599,600
Total		N/A	N/A	195,200,774
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund (in USD)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	4,451,928
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	802,303	927,412	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	639,901	705,048	N/A
Societe Generale SA	France	547,113	658,475	N/A
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	4,471,831
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	215,860	237,451	N/A
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	5,533,137
Total		2,205,177	2,528,386	14,456,896
BlackRock Asia Pacific Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund (in USD)				
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	45,536,029
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	7,668,061
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	24,802,714
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	43,540,292
Total		N/A	N/A	121,547,096

		Securities	TRS (including CFDs)	
Counterparty	Counterparty's country of establishment	Amount on loan	Collateral received	Underlying exposure
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund (in EUR)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	28,896,715
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	12,862,690
BNP Paribas SA	France	N/A	N/A	7,955,000
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	79,249,756
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	90,426,086
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	905,451
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	1,628,747	1,765,266	4,081,029
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	261,201,144
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	17,036,308	18,740,348	N/A
Macquarie Bank Ltd	Australia	840,063	981,517	N/A
Societe Generale SA	France	N/A	N/A	6,120,880
The Bank of Nova Scotia	Canada	575,742	678,154	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	3,770,514	4,154,381	N/A
Total		23,851,374	26,319,666	491,698,751
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund (in USD)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	541,753
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	98,913	104,523	N/A
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	315,389
Credit Suisse AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	6,690,118
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	1,245,565	1,439,796	4,327,593
Goldman Sachs International	United States	633,063	3,627,249	2,464,122
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	982,318	1,064,655	15,243,761
UBS AG	Switzerland	101,707	112,061	179,073
Total		3,061,566	6,348,284	29,761,809
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund (in USD)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	5,121,543
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	1,974,322	2,086,295	N/A
Credit Suisse AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	73,590,142
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	9,559,528
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	8,254,785
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	8,544,530	9,260,725	240,514,580
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	3,641,723	4,005,986	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	6,250,646	6,887,012	N/A
Total		20,411,221	22,240,018	337,040,578
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund (in USD)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	30,828,872	34,151,045	N/A
BNP Paribas SA	France	8,527,723	9,136,148	N/A
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	33,818,989	35,201,243	N/A
Citigroup Global Markets Ltd	United Kingdom	31,171,642	32,235,385	N/A
Credit Suisse Securities Ltd	United Kingdom	23,064,141	24,034,471	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	205,188	219,025	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	9,864,662	10,885,731	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	18,862,125	26,415,585	N/A
Nomura International Plc	United Kingdom	11,042,206	11,534,191	N/A
Total		167,385,548	183,812,824	N/A
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund (in USD)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	168,086	188,426	N/A
BNP Paribas SA	France	1,476,482	1,581,825	N/A
Credit Suisse Securities Ltd	United Kingdom	785,648	818,701	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	609,871	746,281	N/A
Total		3,040,087	3,335,233	N/A

		Securities	TRS (including CFDs)	
Counterparty	Counterparty's country of establishment	Amount on loan	Collateral received	Underlying exposure
	establishinent	Amount on loan	received	exposure
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund (in EUR)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	312,570,218
BNP Paribas Arbitrage SNC	France	13,314,047	14,668,990	N/A
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	298,371,843
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	51,685,426
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	20,741,820	22,480,376	N/A
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	334,517,599
UBS AG	Switzerland	44,064,508	48,550,614	N/A
Total		78,120,375	85,699,980	997,145,086
BlackRock European Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund (in EUR)	11.75 116	N1/A	N/A	05 500 07
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	35,502,670
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	2,794,500
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	148,871,829
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	33,032,389
JP Morgan Charles Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	36,024,358
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	540,142
Total  BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund (in EUR)		N/A	N/A	256,765,888
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	162,995,106
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	166,205,315
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	116,060,250
HSBC Bank Pic	United Kingdom	14,787,277	16,026,730	N/A
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	184,707,30
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	20,078,013	22,086,295	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	19,114,045	21,060,002	N/A
Total		53,979,335	59,173,027	629,967,972
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund (in EUR)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	5,488,839
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	1,822,187	2,042,699	N/A
BNP Paribas SA	France	1,571,409	1,683,525	N/A
Citigroup Global Markets Ltd	United Kingdom	1,533,859	1,586,155	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	1,464,447	1,563,204	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	283,961	313,353	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	8,128,611	9,612,968	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	635,075	699,731	N/A
Total		15,439,549	17,501,635	5,488,839
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund (in EUR)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	37,638,646	41,266,349	N/A
BNP Paribas Arbitrage SNC	France	2,736,986	3,025,850	N/A
BNP Paribas SA	France	4,516,978	4,839,254	N/A
Citigroup Global Markets Ltd	United Kingdom	21,044,555	21,762,064	N/A
Credit Suisse AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	5,703,778
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	577,598	601,206	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	23,041,101	24,594,902	N/A
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	21,027,649
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	9,416,914	12,509,004	N/A
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	16,190,448	16,897,305	N/A
Nomura International Plc	United Kingdom	326,870	341,434	N/A
RBC Europe Limited	United Kingdom	10,276,953	10,795,467	N/A
Societe Generale SA	France	24,537,715	27,056,356	N//
Total		150,304,764	163,689,191	26,731,42

		Securities L	TRS (including CFDs)	
Counterparty	Counterparty's country of establishment	Amount on loan	Collateral received	Underlying exposure
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund (in EUR)				
BNP Paribas SA	France	288,482	309,064	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	347,481	370,914	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	213,039	N/A
Total	Office Kingdom	635,963	893,017	N/A
BlackRock Global Equity Absolute Return Fund (in USD)		033,903	033,017	11/2
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	6,021,835
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	6,126,034
UBS AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	6,188,014
Total	Switzeriand	N/A	N/A	18,335,883
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund (in USD)		N/A	IV/A	10,333,000
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	3,671,224	4.115.487	N/A
Citibank NA	United States	3,071,224 N/A	4,113,407 N/A	468,030,376
Credit Suisse AG	Switzerland	11,741,823	12,426,332	165,522,570
Goldman Sachs International	United States		<i>' '</i>	1,052,906,367
	United States	N/A N/A	N/A N/A	413,660,536
JP Morgan Charley Crayle Inc.	United States			
Morgan Stanley Group Inc UBS AG		N/A	N/A	343,455,485 271,161,036
	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	* *
Total  Plack Peak Clobal Lang/Short Fruits Fund (in USD)		15,413,047	16,541,819	2,714,736,370
BlackRock Global Long/Short Equity Fund (in USD)	Haitad Otataa	NI/A	NI/A	C2 CE4 020
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	63,651,830
Goldman Sachs International	United States	N/A	N/A	114,249,886
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	89,419,078
Total		N/A	N/A	267,320,794
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund (in USD)	Haita d Kina da an	400 500	040.040	N1/A
Barclays Bank Pic	United Kingdom	199,592	210,912	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	25,134	27,241	N/A
The Bank of Nova Scotia	Canada	64,792	76,317	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	142,310	156,798	N/A
Total		431,828	471,268	N/A
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund (in USD)	Helical IC and a	000 740	045.005	N1/4
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	866,710	915,865	N/A
Citigroup Global Markets Ltd	United Kingdom	919,831	1,036,458	N/A
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	2,587,326	3,016,772	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	1,483,922	8,502,398	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	5,404,635	5,857,646	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	1,232,578	1,355,865	N/A
Macquarie Bank Ltd	Australia	313,129	365,855	N/A
The Bank of Nova Scotia	Canada	119,552	140,817	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	4,173,519	4,818,550	N/A
Total		17,101,202	26,010,226	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative (in EUR)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	2,552,373	2,697,130	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	606,512	3,475,121	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	667,232	723,158	N/A
Total		3,826,117	6,895,409	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive (in EUR)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	6,290,546	6,647,314	N/A
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	959,454	1,109,068	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	686,333	3,932,470	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	3,293	3,622	N/A
Total		7,939,626	11,692,474	N/A

		Securitie	TRS (including CFDs)	
	Counterparty's country of		Collateral	Underlying
Counterparty	establishment	Amount on loan	received	exposure
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth (in EUR)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	5,597,588	5,915,054	N/A
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	11,310,670	13,074,429	N/A
Total		16,908,258	18,989,483	N/A
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate (in EUR)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	6,720,457	7,101,606	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	3,746,251	21,464,814	N/A
Total		10,466,708	28,566,420	N/A
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund (in USD)		21/2	21/2	0 =00 400 000
Bank of America NA Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	2,766,400,633
Credit Suisse AG	United States	N/A	N/A	2,658,570,251
Deutsche Bank AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	2,459,413,195
Goldman Sachs International	Germany United States	N/A N/A	N/A N/A	352,876,431 1,610,970,766
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A		2,329,770,477
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A N/A	2,811,072,529
Total	United States	N/A	N/A N/A	14,989,074,282
BlackRock Style Advantage Screened Fund (in USD)		IN/A	N/A	14,505,074,202
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	3,680,356
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	34,128,651
HSBC Bank Pic	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	36,674,937
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	33,159,762
Total	51mtou 5tates	N/A	N/A	107,643,706
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund (in EUR)				,,
BNP Paribas SA	France	100,964	108,167	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	580,359	657,222	N/A
Total		681,323	765,389	N/A
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund (in USD)				
Barclays Bank Plc	United Kingdom	1,571,716	2,056,340	N/A
BNP Paribas Arbitrage SNC	France	227,285	250,416	N/A
Citigroup Global Markets Ltd	United Kingdom	3,392,974	3,854,759	N/A
Goldman Sachs International	United States	581,731	3,333,135	N/A
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	6,673,476	7,232,840	N/A
JP Morgan Securities Plc	United Kingdom	6,010,764	6,611,985	N/A
Macquarie Bank Ltd	Australia	162,463	189,819	N/A
Societe Generale SA	France	718,642	864,917	N/A
UBS AG	Switzerland	6,708,212	7,408,086	N/A
Total		26,047,263	31,802,297	N/A
BlackRock Total Advantage Fund (in EUR)				
Bank of America NA	United States	N/A	N/A	19,595,924
Citibank NA	United States	N/A	N/A	16,820,119
Credit Suisse AG	Switzerland	N/A	N/A	17,301,983
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	5,690,469
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A	1,016,134
JP Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	15,502,068
Morgan Stanley Group Inc	United States	N/A	N/A	335,219
Total BlackRock UK Emerging Companies Absolute Return Fund (in GBP)		N/A	N/A	76,261,916
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	NI/A	NI/A	112 211 027
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United Kingdom United States	N/A N/A	N/A N/A	113,311,927
Total	United States	N/A N/A	N/A <b>N/A</b>	109,702,312 <b>223,014,239</b>
BlackRock UK Equity Absolute Return Fund (in GBP)		N/A	N/A	223,014,239
Deutsche Bank AG	Germany	N/A	N/A	6,652,372
HSBC Bank Plc	United Kingdom	N/A	N/A N/A	1,671,737
JP Morgan Chase Bank NA	United States	N/A	N/A N/A	57,750,054
Total	Office Otates	N/A	N/A	66,074,163

The following table provides an analysis of the maturity tenor of TRS (including CFDs) as at 31 May 2019:

			Maturity	/ Tenor			
					More than	Open	
	2 to 7 days	8 to 30 days	31 to 90 days	91 to 365 days	365 days	transactions	Total
BlackRock Americas Divers	ified Equity Absolu	ute Return Fund (in	JSD)				
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	11,834,858	-	7,434,063,633	7,445,898,491
BlackRock Asia Extension I	Fund (in USD)	·	,	"	'	'	
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	-	195,200,774	195,200,774
BlackRock Asia Pacific Abs	olute Return Fund	(in USD)	,	,	'	,	
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	-	14,456,896	14,456,896
BlackRock Asia Pacific Dive	ersified Equity Abs	olute Return Fund (i	n USD)	"	'	'	
TRS (including CFDs)	-	- [	-	7,668,061	-	113,879,035	121,547,096
BlackRock Dynamic Diversi	ified Growth Fund	(in EUR)	,	"	'	'	
TRS (including CFDs)	19,113,507	-	-	182,275,534	290,309,710	-	491,698,751
BlackRock Emerging Marke	ts Absolute Return	Fund (in USD)					
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	_	29,761,809	29,761,809
BlackRock Emerging Marke	ts Equity Strategie	s Fund (in USD)			'		
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	-	337,040,578	337,040,578
BlackRock European Absol	ute Return Fund (ii	n EUR)					
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	-	997,145,086	997,145,086
BlackRock European Divers	sified Equity Absol	ute Return Fund (in	EUR)				
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	_	_	-	256,765,888	256,765,888
BlackRock European Oppor	rtunities Extension	Fund (in EUR)					
TRS (including CFDs)	-	-	-	-	-	629,967,972	629,967,972
BlackRock European Select	t Strategies Fund (i	in EUR)					
TRS (including CFDs)	- 1	_	-	_	-	5,488,839	5,488,839
BlackRock Fixed Income St	rategies Fund (in E	:UR)		,	'	, ,	, ,
TRS (including CFDs)	-	5,418,760	1,413,803	11,413,302	8,485,562	-	26,731,427
BlackRock Global Event Dri	iven Fund (in USD)			, ,			, ,
TRS (including CFDs)		-	_	_	_	2,714,736,370	2,714,736,370
BlackRock Global Equity Al	bsolute Return Fun	d (in USD)			'	, , , .	, , , , .
TRS (including CFDs)	-	_	_	_	_	18,335,883	18,335,883
BlackRock Global Long/Sho	ort Equity Fund (in	USD)			'	.,,	.,,
TRS (including CFDs)	-	_	_	_	_	267,320,794	267,320,794
BlackRock Style Advantage	Fund (in USD)	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			'	- ,,	. ,, .
TRS (including CFDs)	-	573,035,598	-	-	-	14,416,038,684	14,989,074,282
BlackRock Style Advantage	Screened Fund (ir					, ,,	, ,, ,
TRS (including CFDs)	_	3,680,356	_	_	_	103,963,350	107,643,706
BlackRock Total Advantage	Fund (in EUR)	,,				,,	,,
TRS (including CFDs)	_	7,120,215	-	_	-	69,141,701	75,261,916
BlackRock UK Emerging Co	ompanies Absolute					,,	,
TRS (including CFDs)	_	_	-	-	-	223,014,239	223,014,239
BlackRock UK Equity Absol	lute Return Fund (i	n GBP)				,0 1 1,200	
TRS (including CFDs)	_	_	_	_	_	66,074,163	66,074,163
The (including of Da)	_	-	_	_	_	00,074,103	00,014,103

The above maturity tenor analysis has been based on the respective transaction contractual maturity date. Open transactions are those transactions that are recallable or terminable on a daily basis and includes securities on loan and CFDs.

### Collateral

The Funds engage in activities which may require collateral to be provided to a counterparty ("collateral posted") or may hold collateral received ("collateral received") from a counterparty.

The following table provides an analysis by currency of the cash and underlying non-cash collateral received/posted by way of title transfer collateral arrangement by the Funds,

in respect of securities lending transactions and OTC FDIs (including TRS and CFDs), as at 31 may 2019.

Currency	Cash collateral received	Cash collateral posted	Non-cash collateral received	Non-cash collateral posted				
BlackRock Am	BlackRock Americas Diversified Equity Absolute Return Fund (in USD)							
OTC derivative	OTC derivative transactions							
USD	13,180,000	1,030,000	_	_				
Total	13,180,000	1,030,000	_	_				

	Cash	Cash	Non-cash	Non-cash
	collateral	collateral	collateral	collateral
Currency	received	posted	received	posted
BlackRock Asi	 a Extension Fun	d (in USD)		
OTC derivative				
USD	_	15,314,000	_	_
Total	_	15,314,000	_	_
	ı a Pacific Absolu		in USD)	I
	ling transactions		002,	
AUD	_	_	1,826	_
CHF	_	_	105,413	_
COP	_	_	26,920	_
EUR	_	_	1,058,661	_
GBP	_	_	459,773	_
JPY	_	_	329,986	_
USD	_	_	545,807	_
OTC derivative	transactions		010,001	
USD	753,000	193,000	_	_
Total	753,000	193,000	2,528,386	_
	a Pacific Diversi			d (in USD)
OTC derivative		nou Equity / 1500	iato itotaini i an	u ( 002)
USD	600,000	260,000	_	_
Total	600,000	260,000	_	_
	namic Diversified		n FUR)	
	ling transactions		2014)	
AUD	_	_	10,760	_
CAD	_	_	57,998	_
CHF	_	_	2,649,290	_
COP	_	_	158,624	_
EUR	_	_	7,616,100	_
GBP	_	_	2,718,707	_
JPY	_	_	3,500,053	_
MXN	_	_	70,727	_
NOK	_	_	156,287	_
SEK	_	_	50,133	_
USD			9,330,987	
OTC derivative	transactions		9,330,907	_
EUR	2,650,000	8,630,000	_	
Total	2,650,000	8,630,000	26,319,666	_
	erging Markets A			
	ling transactions		. בווע (ווו ססט)	
AUD	_	_	290	_
CHF	_	_	84,236	_
COP	_	_	4,279	_
EUR	_	_	643,178	_
GBP	_	_	1,134,523	
JPY	_	_	190,877	_
MXN			42,656	
NOK	_	_	94,259	_
SEK			30,236	
USD	_	_	4,123,750	_
OTC derivative	transactions		7,123,130	
USD	1,785,000	20,000	_	_
Total	1,785,000	20,000	6,348,284	_
- I O LUI	1,700,000	20,000	3,370,204	

	Cash	Cash	Non-cash	Non-cash
	collateral	collateral	collateral	collateral
Currency	received	posted	received	posted
BlackRock Em	erging Markets E	Equity Strategies	Fund (in USD)	
Securities lend	ing transactions	i		
AUD	_	_	17,839	_
CHF	_	-	748,150	_
COP	_	-	262,963	_
EUR	_	-	3,612,410	_
GBP	_	_	3,829,479	_
JPY	_	-	2,430,228	_
MXN	_	-	371,038	_
NOK	_	-	819,897	_
SEK	_	-	263,005	_
USD	_	_	9,885,010	_
OTC derivative	transactions			
USD	2,099,000	3,120,000	-	_
Total	2,099,000	3,120,000	22,240,018	_
BlackRock Em	erging Markets F	lexi Dynamic Bo	ond Fund (in USI	D)
Securities lend	ing transactions	i		
DKK	-	_	6,175,086	_
EUR	_	-	115,873,232	_
GBP	5,829,138	-	4,033,206	_
JPY	_	-	12,630,400	_
MXN	_	-	873,796	_
NOK	_	-	3,687,479	_
SEK	_	-	233,397	_
USD	_	-	34,477,090	_
OTC derivative	transactions			
USD	29,500,000	73,814,000	16,486,626	_
Total	35,329,138	73,814,000	194,470,312	_
BlackRock Em	erging Markets S	Short Duration B	ond Fund (in US	D)
Securities lend	ing transactions	i		
CHF	_	-	57,558	_
DKK	_	-	1,974	_
EUR	_	-	2,666,469	_
GBP	168,257	_	79,012	_
JPY	_	-	33,686	_
SEK	_	-	32,351	_
USD	_	_	295,926	_
OTC derivative	transactions			
USD	1,040,000	450,000	-	_
Total	1,208,260	450,000	3,166,976	_
	opean Absolute		EUR)	
Securities lend	ing transactions			
AUD	-	-	125,753	_
CHF	_	-	1,471,581	_
COP	-	-	1,853,777	_
EUR	-	-	10,232,525	_
GBP	_	-	14,906,660	_
JPY	-	-	17,613,716	-
MXN	_	-	900,690	_
NOK	_	-	1,990,296	_
SEK	_	-	638,442	_
USD	_	-	35,966,540	_
OTC derivative	transactions			
EUR	40,461,000	1,910,000	_	_
Total	40,461,000	1,910,000	85,699,980	_

Currency	Cash collateral received	Cash collateral posted	Non-cash collateral received	Non-cash collateral posted
BlackRock Eur	⊓ opean Diversifie	d Equity Absolu	te Return Fund (	in EUR)
OTC derivative	transactions			
EUR	_	47,000	_	_
Total	_	47,000	_	_
BlackRock Eur	opean Opportun	ities Extension I	Fund (in EUR)	
Securities lend	ling transactions	1		
AUD	-	_	54,548	_
CHF	_	_	3,612,234	_
COP	_	_	804,120	_
EUR	_	_	10,571,256	_
GBP	_	_	9,033,845	_
JPY	_	_	8,657,156	_
MXN	_	_	642,120	_
NOK	_	_	1,418,923	_
SEK	_	_	455,159	_
USD	_	_	23,923,662	_
OTC derivative	transactions			
EUR	5,040,000	3,513,687	_	_
Total	5,040,000	3,513,687	59,173,027	_
BlackRock Eur	opean Select St	, ,		
	ling transactions		,	
AUD	_	_	1,813	_
CHF	_	_	972,835	_
COP	_	_	26,718	_
DKK	_	_	305,388	_
EUR	_	_	9,244,802	_
GBP	_	_	1,663,114	_
JPY	_	_	1,352,333	_
MXN	_	_	115,726	_
NOK	_	_	181,445	_
SEK	_	_	34,432	_
USD	_	_	3,603,034	_
OTC derivative	transactions		0,000,000	
EUR	_	1,004,000	_	_
Total	_	1,004,000	17,501,635	_
	ed Income Strate			
	ling transactions	-	,	
CHF	-	_	362,078	_
DKK	_	_	4,167,113	_
EUR	_	_	81,688,764	_
GBP	15,194	_	25,462,414	_
JPY	_	_	8,467,306	_
MXN	_	_	4,539,950	_
NOK	_	_	2,489,412	_
SEK	_	_	98,970	_
USD	_	_	36,397,991	_
OTC derivative	transactions		00,001,001	
EUR	16,392,078	28,179,400	_	4,304,381
Total	16,407,272	28,179,400	163,673,997	4,304,381
	10,401,212	20,110,700	100,010,001	<del>-</del> ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

	Cash collateral	Cash collateral	Non-cash collateral	Non-cash collateral				
Currency	received	posted	received	posted				
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund (in EUR) Securities lending transactions								
CHF	ing transactions	; 	27,014					
DKK	_	_	386	_				
EUR	_	_	392,050	_				
GBP	_	_	102,240	_				
JPY	_	_	15,810	_				
MXN	_	_	27,459	_				
SEK	_	_	6,321	_				
USD	_	_	321,737	_				
OTC derivative	transactions							
EUR	550,000	4,207,000	339,574	142,107				
Total	550,000	4,207,000	1,232,591	142,107				
BlackRock Glo	bal Event Driver		, , , , ,	,				
	ing transactions							
CAD	_	_	198,514	_				
EUR	_	_	5,312,171	_				
GBP	_	_	1,029,829	_				
JPY	_	_	278,239	_				
USD	_	_	9,723,066	_				
OTC derivative	transactions							
USD	23,730,000	21,059,000	_	_				
Total	23,730,000	21,059,000	16,541,819	_				
BlackRock Glo	bal Long/Short I	Equity Fund (in U	JSD)					
OTC derivative	transactions							
USD	2,293,000	_	_	_				
Total	2,293,000	_	_	_				
BlackRock Glo	bal Real Asset S	Securities Fund (	in USD)					
Securities lend	ing transactions	<b>3</b>		1				
AUD	_	_	406	_				
CAD	_	-	6,527	_				
CHF	_	_	4,752	_				
COP	_	_	5,987	_				
EUR	_	_	149,951	_				
GBP	_	_	104,535	_				
JPY	_	_	43,968	_				
MXN	_	_	1,091	_				
NOK	_	_	2,412	_				
SEK	_	_	773	_				
USD	_	_	150,864	_				
Total	-		471,268	_				
	act World Equity							
AUD	ing transactions	•	12,480					
	_	_		_				
CAD	_	_	12,042	_				
CHF COP	_	_	497,995	_				
EUR	_	_	183,983 3,569,383	_				
GBP	_	_	4,575,048	_				
JPY			1,854,133	_				
MXN	_	_	234,690	_				
NOK			518,604	_				
SEK		_	166,356	_				
USD	_	_	14,385,507	_				
Total		_	26,010,226					
ΙσιαΙ			20,010,220	_				

	Cash collateral	Cash collateral	Non-cash collateral	Non-cash collateral
Currency	received	posted	received	posted
	cro Opportunitie	s Fund (in USD)		
OTC derivative	transactions	0.000.000		2 004 740
USD	_	2,806,000	_	3,891,740
Total	-	2,806,000		3,891,740
	naged Index Port		vative (in EUR)	
EUR	ling transactions		1,729,490	
GBP	_	_	1,729,490	_
MXN	_	_	28,973	_
NOK		_	64,024	_
SEK	_	_	20,537	_
USD		_	3,826,368	_
Total		_	6,895,409	_
	naged Index Por	 		_
	ling transactions		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
CHF		_	62,757	_
EUR	_	_	4,671,224	_
GBP	_	_	2,097,973	_
JPY	_	_	123,280	_
USD	_	_	4,737,239	_
Total	_	_	11,692,474	_
BlackRock Mar	naged Index Port	tfolios – Growth		
	ling transactions		(0)	
CHF	_	_	734,083	_
EUR	_	_	8,807,275	_
GBP	_	_	3,479,910	_
JPY	_	_	1,447,982	_
USD	_	_	4,520,233	_
Total	_	_	18,989,483	_
BlackRock Mar	naged Index Port	tfolios – Modera		
	ling transactions		,	
EUR	_	_	4,533,011	_
GBP	_	_	5,054,065	_
USD	_	_	18,979,344	_
Total	_	_	28,566,420	_
BlackRock Sty	le Advantage Fu	nd (in USD)	'	
OTC derivative	transactions			
USD	74,020,000	149,631,000	11,046,954	_
Total	74,020,000	149,631,000	11,046,954	_
	le Advantage Sc	reened Fund (in	USD)	
OTC derivative	transactions	T	T	T
USD	260,000	403,000	_	_
Total	260,000	403,000	_	_
	stainable Euro B		R)	
	ling transactions	<b>i</b>	_	
CHF	_	_	96,821	_
DKK	_	_	135	-
EUR	_	_	286,345	_
GBP	_	_	125,064	_
JPY	_	_	140,926	_
SEK	_	_	2,213	_
USD OTO data di atti		_	113,885	_
OTC derivative	transactions	440.000		
EUR	_	110,000	705 000	_
Total	_	110,000	765,389	_

	Cash	Cash	Non-cash	Non-cash
	collateral	collateral	collateral	collateral
Currency	received	posted	received	posted
DiagleDook Cur	 	  ite: Frank (in 1	ICD)	
	ling transactions	Equity Fund (in U	וטטו	
AUD	iing transactions	<b>)</b>	10 107	
	_	_	19,187	_
CHF	_	_	1,114,838	_
COP	_	-	282,857	_
EUR	_	_	8,222,779	_
GBP	_	_	4,870,875	_
JPY	_	_	2,969,362	-
MXN	_	_	289,787	_
NOK	_	_	640,357	_
SEK	_	_	205,412	_
USD	_	_	13,186,842	_
Total	_	_	31,802,297	_
BlackRock Tota	al Advantage Fu	nd (in EUR)		
OTC derivative	transactions			
EUR	_	13,000	_	_
Total	_	13,000	_	_
BlackRock UK	<b>Emerging Comp</b>	anies Absolute l	Return Fund (in	GBP)
OTC derivative	transactions			
GBP	2,415,000	_	_	_
Total	2,415,000	_	_	_
BlackRock UK	<b>Equity Absolute</b>	Return Fund (in	GBP)	
OTC derivative	transactions			
GBP	860,000	_	_	_
Total	860,000	_	_	_

As at 31 May 2019, part of cash collateral received by the Funds was re-invested in money market funds managed by the affiliates of the Management Company, as disclosed in the Funds' Portfolio of Investments. The Funds are the legal owner of inbound collateral and can sell the assets and withhold the cash in the case of default. All cash received or posted as collateral has an open maturity tenor as it's not subject to a contractual maturity date.

Non-cash collateral received by way of title transfer collateral arrangement in relation to securities lending transactions and OTC FDIs, cannot be sold, re-invested or pledged.

The returns earned by the Funds from the reinvestment of cash collateral in money market funds during the year ended 31 May 2019 is summarised below. These returns represent the accumulative total return of the respective money market fund for the twelve month year ended 31 May 2019. These returns do not take into account any interest payable to the counterparty under the relevant collateral arrangements.

Total returns
(0.69)%
0.48%
2.04%

The following table provides an analysis of the type, quality and maturity tenor of non-cash collateral received by the Funds by way of title transfer collateral arrangement in respect of securities lending transactions, as at 31 May 2019.

			Maturity tenor			
			91 to	More than	Open	
Collateral type and quality	8 to 30 days	31 to 90 days	365 days	365 days	transactions	Total
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return	Fund (in USD)					
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	_	_	_
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	2,528,386	2,528,386
Total	_	_	_	_	2,528,386	2,528,386
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth	Fund (in EUR)				'	
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	1,020,360	_	1,020,360
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	25,299,306	25,299,306
Total	_	_	_	1,020,360	25,299,306	26,319,666
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute	Return Fund (in	USD)			'	
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	1,881,255	_	1,881,255
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	4,467,029	4,467,029
Total	_	_	_	1,881,255	4,467,029	6,348,284
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Str	ategies Fund (in	USD)			'	
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	6,542,550	_	6,542,550
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	15,697,468	15,697,468
Total	_	_	_	6,542,550	15,697,468	22,240,018
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dyna	amic Bond Fund	(in USD)				
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	3,869	126,160	21,354,649	119,333,078	_	140,817,756
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	37,165,930	37,165,930
Total	3,869	126,160	21,354,649	119,333,078	37,165,930	177,983,686
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Dur	ation Bond Fund	l (in USD)				
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	1,313	585,109	2,126,645	_	2,713,067
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	453,909	453,909
Total	_	1,313	585,109	2,126,645	453,909	3,166,976
BlackRock European Absolute Return F	und (in EUR)					
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	10,817,549	_	10,817,549
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	74,882,431	74,882,431
Total	_	-	-	10,817,549	74,882,431	85,699,980
BlackRock European Opportunities Exte	ension Fund (in I	EUR)				
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	7,712,048	-	7,712,048
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	51,460,979	51,460,979
Total	_	-	-	7,712,048	51,460,979	59,173,027

	Maturity tenor					
Collateral type and quality	8 to 30 days	31 to 90 days	91 to 365 days	More than 365 days	Open transactions	Total
	-					
BlackRock European Select Strategies F	und (in EUR)	I	l	I		
Fixed Income	27.646	72 704	1 674 676	7 160 501		0.020.657
Investment grade	27,616	73,784	1,674,676	7,162,581	_	8,938,657
Equities					0.500.070	0.500.070
Recognised equity index	07.040	70.704	4 674 676	7 400 504	8,562,978	8,562,978
Total	27,616	73,784	1,674,676	7,162,581	8,562,978	17,501,635
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fun	a (IN EUR)					
Fixed Income	424 407	2 025 026	17 400 604	00 700 000		400 674 005
Investment grade	434,497	3,025,936	17,492,604	99,720,988	_	120,674,025
Equities					42,000,072	42 000 072
Recognised equity index	424 407	2 025 026	47 402 604	00.720.000	42,999,972	42,999,972
Total	434,497	3,025,936	17,492,604	99,720,988	42,999,972	163,673,997
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond	i Funa (in EUR)					
Fixed Income	0.550	44 500	447.007	000 750		500 404
Investment grade	6,553	14,529	117,297	369,752	_	508,131
Equities					004.000	004000
Recognised equity index	_	_		_	384,886	384,886
Total	6,553	14,529	117,297	369,752	384,886	893,017
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund (in	USD)	I	I	l	l I	
Fixed Income				,		
Investment grade	1,629,682	697,792	2,603,901	5,555,150	_	10,486,525
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_		_		6,055,294	6,055,294
Total	1,629,682	697,792	2,603,901	5,555,150	6,055,294	16,541,819
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities	Fund (in USD)					
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	224,021		224,021
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_		247,247	247,247
Total	-	_	_	224,021	247,247	471,268
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund (in	າ ບຣບ)	I	I	I		
Fixed Income		107 540		7 044 007		
Investment grade	_	187,543	_	7,611,027	_	7,798,570
Equities					40.044.050	40.044.050
Recognised equity index	_	-	_	-	18,211,656	18,211,656
Total		187,543	_	7,611,027	18,211,656	26,010,226
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – 0	onservative (in	EUK)	I	I		
Fixed Income				4.050.504		4 050 50 :
Investment grade	_	_	_	4,256,504	-	4,256,504
Equities					0.000.00=	0.000.00=
Recognised equity index	_	_	_		2,638,905	2,638,905
Total			_	4,256,504	2,638,905	6,895,409
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – I	Defensive (in EU	R) 	I	1	l l	
Fixed Income				0.040.405		0.040.40=
Investment grade	_	_	_	8,018,135	_	8,018,135
Equities					0.07:005	
Recognised equity index	_	_	_		3,674,339	3,674,339
Total	_	_	_	8,018,135	3,674,339	11,692,474
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – 0	Frowth (in EUR)	I	I	l		
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	5,915,054	-	5,915,054
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_		13,074,428	13,074,428
Total	_	_	_	5,915,054	13,074,428	18,989,482

	Maturity tenor					
			91 to	More than	Open	
Collateral type and quality	8 to 30 days	31 to 90 days	365 days	365 days	transactions	Total
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Managed Ind	 					
-	nouerale (III EUR	<b>S)</b>				
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	_	14,584,020	_	14,584,020
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	13,982,400	13,982,400
Total	_	_	_	14,584,020	13,982,400	28,566,420
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund	(in EUR)					
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	_	35,262	72,905	_	108,167
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	657,222	657,222
Total	_	_	35,262	72,905	657,222	765,389
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Ful	nd (in USD)					
Fixed Income						
Investment grade	_	697,500	_	9,888,978	_	10,586,478
Equities						
Recognised equity index	_	_	_	_	21,215,819	21,215,819
Total	_	697,500	_	9,888,978	21,215,819	31,802,297

The following table provides an analysis of the type, quality and maturity tenor of non-cash collateral received/posted by the Funds by way of title transfer collateral arrangement in respect of OTC FDIs, as at 31 May 2019.

Collateral type and quality	31 to 90 days	91 to 365 days	More than 365 days	Open transactions	Total
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynam	ic Bond Fund (in U	ISD)			
Fixed Income					
Investment grade	_	_	16,486,626	_	16,486,626
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund (	in EUR)				
Fixed Income					
Investment grade	_	_	4,304,381	_	4,304,381
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Fund (i	n EUR)				
Fixed Income					
Investment grade	_	_	481,681	_	481,681
BlackRock Macro Opportunities Fund (in U	ISD)				
Fixed Income					
Investment grade	_	_	3,891,740	_	3,891,740
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund (in USD)					
Fixed Income					
Investment grade	_	1,094,365	9,952,589	_	11,046,954

Investment grade securities are those issued by an entity with a minimum investment grade credit rating from at least one globally recognised credit rating agency; Standard & Poor's, Moody's or Fitch.

A recognised equity index contains at least 20 equities where no single equity represents more than 20% of the total index and no five equities combined represent more than 60% of the total index.

The maturity tenor analysis for fixed income securities received or posted as collateral is based on the respective contractual maturity date, while for equity securities, ETFs and money market funds received or posted as collateral are presented as open transactions as they are not subject to a contractual maturity date.

The following table provides an analysis of the amounts of non-cash collateral received by the Fund in respect of securities lending transactions and held by the Funds' Depositary (or through its delegates) or through a securities settlement system, as at 31 May 2019.

	Non-cash collateral received
	Securities lending
	Occurries lending
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A. (or its delegates)	2,528,386
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A. (or its delegates)	26,319,666
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	6,348,284
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategies Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	22,240,018
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	37,284,146
Euroclear SA/NV	140,699,540
Total	177,983,686
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration Bond Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	453,911
Euroclear SA/NV	2,713,065
Total	3,166,976
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	85,699,980
BlackRock European Opportunities Extension Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	59,173,027
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	9,401,957
Euroclear SA/NV	8,099,678
Total	17,501,635
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	89,665,040
Euroclear SA/NV	74,008,957
Total	163,673,997
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund (in EUR)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	583,953
Euroclear SA/NV	309,064
Total	893,017
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	12,426,332
Euroclear SA/NV	4,115,487
Total	16,541,819
BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund (in USD)	
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	471,268
BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund (in USD)	111,200
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	26,010,226
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Conservative (in EUR)	,
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	6,895,409
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defensive (in EUR)	G,000,400
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	11.692.474
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Growth (in EUR)	11,002,414
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	18,989,483
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Moderate (in EUR)	10,303,403
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	28,566,420
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund (in EUR)	20,300,420
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	657,222
	·
Euroclear SA/NV	108,167
Total  PlackBook Systematic Clobal Equity Eyend (in USD)	765,389
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund (in USD)	04 000 007
State Street Bank Luxembourg S.C.A (or its delegates)	31,802,297

The following table lists the ten largest issuers by value of noncash collateral received by the Funds by way of title transfer collateral arrangement across securities lending transactions and OTC FDIs as at 31 May 2019.

Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV
BlackRock Asia Pacific Absolute Return Fund	d (in USD)	l
LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis Vuitton SE	92,565	0.34%
Repsol SA	92,193	0.34%
Black Night Inc	91,795	0.34%
Ferrexpo Plc	89,111	0.33%
Daimler AG	75,530	0.28%
BHP Group Plc	71,508	0.26%
SAP SE	68,258	0.25%
Merlin Properties Socimi SA (Reit)	68,211	0.25%
Allianz SE Reg	62,923	0.23%
HSBC Holdings Plc	61,492	0.23%
Other issuers	1,754,800	6.46%
Total	2,528,386	9.31%
BlackRock Dynamic Diversified Growth Fund	(in EUR)	
HSBC Holdings Plc	1,754,733	0.19%
BHP Group Plc	1,488,159	0.16%
Daimler AG	1,237,199	0.13%
Pirelli & C SpA	1,086,819	0.12%
Prysmian SpA	1,070,981	0.11%
SAP SE	670,773	0.07%
Telefonica SA	662,887	0.07%
Mediobanca Banca di Credito Finanziario SpA	646,854	0.07%
Nippon Electric Glass Co Ltd	531,104	0.06%
Ferrari NV	508,215	0.05%
Other issuers	16,661,942	1.77%
Total	26,319,666	2.80%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Absolute Return	n Fund (in USD)	
United Kingdom Gilt	843,933	2.44%
United States Treasury	834,507	2.41%
Microsoft Corp	342,641	0.99%
Exxon Mobil Corp	337,058	0.98%
Activision Blizzard Inc	335,223	0.97%
Steris Plc	335,219	0.97%
Liberty Broadband Corp	313,815	0.91%
Bright Horizons Family Solutions Inc	280,252	0.81%
Automatic Data Processing Inc	223,701	0.65%
BHP Group Plc	150,281	0.43%
Other issuers	2,351,654	6.80%
Total	6,348,284	18.37%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Equity Strategi	1	
United Kingdom Gilt	2,013,735	0.33%
United States Treasury	2,013,302	0.33%
BHP Group Plc	871,926	0.14%
Banco Santander SA	861,172	0.14%
Wells Fargo & Co	861,171	0.14%
Novartis AG	861,169	0.14%
Citigroup Inc	861,121	0.14%
Norway Government Bond	819,896	0.13%
HSBC Holdings Plc	736,081	0.12%
Nintendo Co Ltd	583,231	0.09%
Other issuers	11,757,214	1.91%
Total	22,240,018	3.62%

Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic	Bond Fund (in US	SD)
French Republic Government Bond OAT	36,868,807	1.31%
United States Treasury	18,902,338	0.67%
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	14,547,401	0.52%
Finland Government Bond	13,775,576	0.49%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	11,515,018	0.41%
Republic of Germany	11,387,043	0.40%
Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	7,245,415	0.26%
Netherlands Government Bond	7,112,424	0.25%
Denmark Government Bond	6,175,086	0.22%
United Kingdom Gilt	3,935,195	0.14%
Other issuers	46,519,383	1.65%
Total	177,983,686	6.32%
BlackRock Emerging Markets Short Duration		
French Republic Government Bond OAT	642,664	0.92%
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	491,968	0.71%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	336,342	0.48%
Finland Government Bond	300,451	0.43%
European Investment Bank	300,354	0.43%
Republic of Germany	241,573	0.35%
United States Treasury	162,600	0.23%
Netherlands Government Bond	131,405	0.19%
Sweden Government Bond	61,277	0.09%
Williams-Sonoma Inc	45,284	0.06%
Other issuers	453,058	0.65%
Total	3,166,976	4.54%
BlackRock European Absolute Return Fund ( Nintendo Co Ltd	4,111,538	0.24%
United Kingdom Gilt	3,971,919	0.24 %
United States Treasury	3,971,915	0.23%
Microsoft Corp	3,230,085	0.19%
HSBC Holdings Plc	2,921,515	0.17%
Akzo Nobel NV	2,274,396	0.13%
Universal Health Services Inc	2,231,960	0.13%
Banco Santander SA	2,090,492	0.12%
Wells Fargo & Co	2,090,490	0.12%
Novartis AG	2,090,484	0.12%
Other issuers	56,715,186	3.31%
Total	85,699,980	5.00%
BlackRock European Opportunities Extensio	n Fund (in EUR)	
HSBC Holdings Plc	3,040,684	0.31%
United Kingdom Gilt	2,831,664	0.29%
United States Treasury	2,831,661	0.29%
BHP Group Plc	2,623,307	0.27%
Nintendo Co Ltd	1,783,479	0.18%
Banco Santander SA	1,490,355	0.15%
Wells Fargo & Co	1,490,354	0.15%
Novartis AG	1,490,349	0.15%
Citigroup Inc	1,490,268	0.15%
Daimler AG	1,458,091	0.15%
Other issuers	38,642,815	3.96%
Total	59,173,027	6.06%

Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV	Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV
BlackRock European Select Strategies Fun	nd (in EUR)		BlackRock Global Real Asset Securities Fund	d (in EUR)	
French Republic Government Bond OAT	3,164,761	0.59%	United Kingdom Gilt	42,977	0.77%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	1,006,833	0.19%	United States Treasury	42,934	0.77%
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	986,152	0.18%	French Republic Government Bond OAT	38,458	0.69%
United Kingdom Gilt	666,485	0.12%	Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	38,163	0.69%
Finland Government Bond	627,812	0.12%	Netherlands Government Bond	33,613	0.60%
United States Treasury	566,312	0.11%	Republic of Austria Government Bond	18,788	0.34%
Republic of Germany	547,704	0.10%	Nintendo Co Ltd	13,278	0.24%
HSBC Holdings Plc	513,463	0.10%	Microsoft Corp	11,418	0.21%
Sweden Government Bond	455,196	0.09%	HSBC Holdings Plc	9,435	0.17%
European Investment Bank	319,665	0.06%	Wells Fargo & Co	8,191	0.15%
Other issuers	8,647,252	1.62%	Other issuers	214,013	3.85%
Total	17,501,635	3.28%	Total	471,268	8.48%
BlackRock Fixed Income Strategies Fund (		3.20%	BlackRock Impact World Equity Fund (in USI		51.5%
French Republic Government Bond OAT	20,556,049	0.28%	United States Treasury	2,919,180	1.57%
United Kingdom Gilt	17,797,096	0.24%	United Kingdom Gilt	2,795,825	1.50%
United States Treasury	16,295,920	0.22%	Microsoft Corp	1,108,088	0.59%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	11,923,047	0.16%	Exxon Mobil Corp	864,750	0.46%
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	10,520,724	0.14%	Activision Blizzard Inc	785,774	0.42%
Republic of Germany	7,982,081	0.11%	Steris Plc	785,765	0.42%
Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	6,772,398	0.09%	Liberty Broadband Corp	735,594	0.42%
Finland Government Bond	6,744,279	0.09%	Bright Horizons Family Solutions Inc	656,921	0.35%
Netherlands Government Bond	6,470,931	0.09%	BHP Group Plc	640,697	0.34%
Sweden Government Bond	5,570,246	0.09%	Banco Santander SA	626,477	0.34%
Other issuers	53,041,226	0.07 %	Other issuers	14,091,155	7.57%
Total	163,673,997	2.19%	Total	26,010,226	13.96%
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond F		2.1970	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Cons		13.90 /6
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	124,742	0.03%	United Kingdom Gilt	1,226,016	0.88%
United Kingdom Gilt	66,050	0.03%	United States Treasury	1,216,448	0.87%
United States Treasury	65,889	0.02%	French Republic Government Bond OAT	495,879	0.36%
Finland Government Bond	59,838	0.02%	Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	488,021	0.35%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	58,721	0.01%	Netherlands Government Bond	429,843	0.35%
' ·		0.01%		1	0.23%
European Investment Bank	58,685		Activision Blizzard Inc	321,163	
French Republic Government Bond OAT	36,687	0.01%	Exxon Mobil Corp	321,162	0.23%
Lowe's Cos Inc	34,763	0.01%	Steris Plc	321,160	0.23%
Xylem Inc/NY	34,763	0.01%	Microsoft Corp	321,128	0.23%
Microsoft Corp	34,758	0.01%	Liberty Broadband Corp	300,654	0.22%
Other issuers	318,121	0.08%	Other issuers	1,453,935	1.04%
Total	893,017	0.22%	Total	6,895,409	4.95%
BlackRock Global Event Driven Fund (in U	í I	0.0404	BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Defen	1	4.000/
United States Treasury	4,687,712	0.21%	United Kingdom Gilt	1,893,334	1.36%
Duke Realty Corp	1,241,803	0.06%	United States Treasury	1,881,766	1.35%
Republic of Germany	1,167,102	0.05%	Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	1,202,771	0.86%
United Kingdom Gilt	1,029,829	0.05%	French Republic Government Bond OAT	1,202,717	0.86%
Booking Holdings Inc	1,003,677	0.05%	Netherlands Government Bond	1,059,387	0.76%
French Republic Government Bond OAT	995,404	0.04%	Republic of Austria Government Bond	592,153	0.43%
CommVault Systems Inc	972,454	0.04%	Activision Blizzard Inc	363,431	0.26%
Under Armour Inc	936,004	0.04%	Exxon Mobil Corp	363,429	0.26%
Republic of Austria Government Bond	896,986	0.04%	Steris Plc	363,427	0.26%
Kreditanstalt fuer Wiederaufbau	781,832	0.04%	Microsoft Corp	363,391	0.26%
Other issuers	2,829,016	0.13%	Other issuers	2,406,668	1.73%
Total	16,541,819	0.74%	Total	11,692,474	8.40%

Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios – Gro	owth (in EUR)	
LVMH Moet Hennessy Louis Vuitton SE	1,304,954	0.62%
Repsol SA	1,299,709	0.61%
Black Night Inc	1,294,100	0.61%
Ferrexpo Plc	1,256,269	0.59%
United Kingdom Gilt	1,070,325	0.51%
Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	1,070,275	0.51%
French Republic Government Bond OAT	1,070,227	0.51%
United States Treasury	1,069,104	0.51%
Merlin Properties Socimi SA (Reit)	961,623	0.45%
Netherlands Government Bond	942,686	0.45%
Other issuers	7,650,211	3.62%
Total	18,989,483	8.98%
BlackRock Managed Index Portfolios - Mo	derate (in EUR)	
United Kingdom Gilt	5,054,065	0.92%
United States Treasury	4,996,944	0.91%
Activision Blizzard Inc	1,983,733	0.36%
Exxon Mobil Corp	1,983,722	0.36%
Steris Plc	1,983,712	0.36%
Microsoft Corp	1,983,517	0.36%
Liberty Broadband Corp	1,857,050	0.34%
Bright Horizons Family Solutions Inc	1,658,437	0.30%
Automatic Data Processing Inc	1,323,785	0.24%
Kingdom of Belgium Government Bond	1,284,971	0.23%
Other issuers	4,456,484	0.81%
Total	28,566,420	5.19%
BlackRock Sustainable Euro Bond Fund (in	n EUR)	
FANUC Corp	64,461	0.05%
CRH Plc	63,605	0.05%
Amadeus IT Group SA	63,061	0.05%
First Data Corp 'A'	62,740	0.05%
Eiffage SA	62,518	0.05%
Royal Dutch Shell Plc 'B'	61,394	0.05%
Julius Baer Group Ltd	60,506	0.05%
Hikari Tsushin Inc	54,879	0.04%
HSBC Holdings Plc	33,154	0.02%
Chocoladefabriken Lindt & Spruengli AG	27,141	0.02%
Other issuers	211,930	0.16%
Total	765,389	0.57%

Non-cash collateral issuer (securities lending transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV				
BlackRock Systematic Global Equity Fund (in USD)						
United States Treasury	2,943,915	1.02%				
United Kingdom Gilt	2,615,396	0.91%				
French Republic Government Bond OAT	1,148,394	0.40%				
Netherlands Government Bond	1,025,223	0.36%				
HSBC Holdings Plc	976,684	0.34%				
BHP Group Plc	937,139	0.33%				
Republic of Austria Government Bond	880,696	0.31%				
Microsoft Corp	800,870	0.28%				
Republic of Germany	755,013	0.26%				
Banco Santander SA	672,595	0.23%				
Other issuers	19,046,372	6.61%				
Total	31,802,297	11.04%				

Non-cash collateral issuer (OTC derivatives transactions)	Value	% of the Fund's NAV		
Block Book Clobal Absolute Between Bond Fund (in FUD)				
BlackRock Global Absolute Return Bond Fund (in EUR)				
Republic of Germany	339,574	0.08%		
BlackRock Emerging Markets Flexi Dynamic Bond Fund (in USD)				
United States Treasury	16,486,626	0.59%		
BlackRock Style Advantage Fund (in USD)				
United States Treasury	11,046,954	0.34%		

No securities collateral received from a single issuer, in relation to efficient portfolio management and OTC FDIs, has exceeded 20% of any of the respective Funds' NAV at the year end.

None of the Funds have been fully collateralised in securities issued or guaranteed by an EU member state at the year end.

### Want to know more?

blackrockinternational.com | +44 (0)20 7743 3300

© 2019 BlackRock, Inc. All Rights reserved. BLACKROCK, BLACKROCK SOLUTIONS, iSHARES, SO WHAT DO I DO WITH MY MONEY, INVESTING FOR A NEW WORLD, and BUILT FOR THESE TIMES are registered and unregistered trademarks of BlackRock, Inc. or its subsidiaries in the United States and elsewhere. All other trademarks are those of their respective owners.



